

I L L I N O I S UNIVERSITY OF ILLINOIS AT URBANA-CHAMPAIGN

PRODUCTION NOTE

University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign Library Large-scale Digitization Project, 2007.

FINAL Legislative Synopsis and Digest

of the
1997 Session of the
Ninetieth General Assembly
STATE OF ILLINOIS

(No. 15)



Vol. III

Action on all Bills and Resolutions

Through

January 23, 1998

Published by the
Legislative Reference Bureau
Richard C. Edwards, Executive Director
Kathleen H. Kenyon, Editor

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Joint Committee on Legislative Support Services	3
Legislative Reference Bureau Members	3
Standing Committees of the Senate — Chairmen	5
Standing Committees of the House — Chairmen	6
Senate Bills 1-1252	7
House Bills 1-2529	713
Executive Orders	2126
Resolutions	2127
Joint Session Resolutions	2128
Senate Joint Resolutions Constitutional Amendments	2130
House Joint Resolutions Constitutional Amendments	2134
Senate Joint Resolutions	2141
House Joint Resolutions	2150
Senate Resolutions	2163
House Resolutions	2178
1st S S House Bills	2225
1st S S Senate Resolutions	2232
1st S S House Resolutions	2234
Statutes Amended (ILCS)	2236
Index to Sponsors — Senate	2400
Index to Sponsors — House	2438
Index to Subject Matter	2536
Governor's Action	2673

(X702956--1,317--1-23-98)

Printed by Authority of the State of Illinois Printed on Recycled Paper



1775 HB-1658

HB-1658 TURNER, JOHN.

New Act

Creates the Will Repository Act. Requires the clerk of the circuit court of each county to establish a repository to receive, process, hold, and dispose of wills of testators who have not been located by the custodian of a will. Provides that the costs associated with the operation of the repository shall be paid by the custodian. Provides that the Secretary of State shall maintain a list of testators whose wills have been deposited in repositories. Provides for operating procedures, requirements for deposit of wills in the repository, removal of wills from the repository, bailment relief, information on file with the Secretary, and misidentification of testators. Effective January 1, 1998.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional; Fiscal

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1659 TURNER.JOHN.

820 ILCS 130/7

from Ch. 48, par. 39s-7

Amends the Prevailing Wage Act. Makes a stylistic change in provisions concerning findings of public bodies and the Department of Labor.

Referred to Rules Mar 06 1997 First reading

Mar 11 Assigned to Labor & Commerce Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1660 TURNER, JOHN.

5 ILCS 140/1

from Ch. 116, par. 201

Amends the Freedom of Information Act by making a stylistic change to the Section concerning legislative intent.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to State Govt Admin & Election Refrm

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HR.1661 JOHNSON.TOM.

720 ILCS 5/12-31

from Ch. 38, par. 12-31

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961 relating to inducement to commit suicide. Permits a civil action to enjoin a health care professional or other person from aiding a suicide. Permits certain relatives and heirs of a person who committed suicide or attempted suicide to obtain compensatory or punitive damages from a health care professional or other person who assisted in the suicide or attempted suicide. Increases the penalty for inducement to commit suicide by providing the physical means or participating in the physical act by which another person attempts suicide from a Class A misdemeanor to a Class 4 felony.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Mar 11

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1662 CHIECHILL AND MOODE ANDDEA

1B-1002	CHURCHILL AND MO	JUKE,ANDKEA.
225 ILCS	410/1-4	from Ch. 111, par. 1701-4
225 ILCS	410/2-2	from Ch. 111, par. 1702-2
225 ILCS	410/2-3	from Ch. 111, par. 1702-3
225 ILCS	410/2-7	from Ch. 111, par. 1702-7
225 ILCS	410/2-9 new	
	410/2-10 new	
225 ILCS	410/2-11 new	
225 ILCS	410/3-2	from Ch. 111, par. 1703-2
225 ILCS	410/3-2A new	
225 ILCS	410/3-6	from Ch. 111, par. 1703-6
225 ILCS	410/3-9 new	
225 ILCS	410/3-10 new	
225 ILCS	410/3A-5	from Ch. 111, par. 1703A-5
225 ILCS	410/3A-8 new	-
225 ILCS	410/3A-9 new	

225 ILCS 410/3A-10 new

```
225 ILCS 410/3C-7
225 ILCS 410/3C-10 new
225 ILCS 410/3C-11 new
225 ILCS 410/4-4
225 ILCS 410/4-7
225 ILCS 410/4-7
225 ILCS 410/4-20
from Ch. 111, par. 1704-4
from Ch. 111, par. 1704-7
from Ch. 111, par. 1704-7
```

Amends the Barber, Cosmetology, Esthetics, and Nail Technology Act of 1985. Authorizes the Department of Professional Regulation to establish apprenticeship programs for barbers, cosmetologists, estheticians, and nail technologists. Establishes qualifications, registration, expiration of registration, fees, and violations.

```
Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal
Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Registration & Regulation
Mar 12 Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE, ANDREA
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
```

HB-1663 MITCHELL - SAVIANO.

```
New Act
5 ILCS 80/4.18 new
30 ILCS 105/5.449 new
```

Creates the Hypnotherapist Licensing Act to provide for the regulation of hypnotherapists by the Department of Professional Regulation through licensing requirements. Amends the Regulatory Agency Sunset Act to sunset the Hypnotherapist Licensing Act on January 1, 2008. Amends the State Finance Act to add the Licensed Hypnotherapist Dedicated Fund. Limits home rule powers.

```
Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal; Home Rule
Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Added As A Joint Sponsor SAVIANO
Mar 21 Referred to Rules
Referred to Rules
Assigned to Registration & Regulation
Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
```

HB-1664 MITCHELL - BOLAND - BRUNSVOLD - MOFFITT - CHURCHILL. 225 ILCS 15/3 from Ch. 111, par. 5353

Amends the Clinical Psychologist Licensing Act to exempt certain practitioners of hypnosis from the licensing requirements of the Act.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 225 ILCS 15/3 Adds reference to: 225 ILCS 15/2 from Ch. 111, par. 5352

Provides that clinical psychology does not include the use of hypnosis by unlicensed persons who do not engage in the independent diagnosis, classification, and treatment of nervous, mental, and emotional disorders or the diagnosis and treatment of human ailments.

```
SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.
Adds reference to:
225 ILCS 15/3 from Ch. 111, par. 5353
```

Provides that the practice of clinical psychology does not include the use of hypnosis by a person who does not otherwise engage in the practice of clinical psychology and does not hold himself out to the public in a manner stating or implying that the person is a clinical psychologist.

```
Mar 06 1997 First reading
                                      Referred to Rules
                                      Assigned to Executive
Mar 11
                                      Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 009-005-000
Mar 20
             Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt
                  Amendment No.01
                                      MITCHELL
Apr 10
                  Amendment referred to HRUL
             Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
                                      MITCHELL
Apr 11
                  Amendment No.01
                                      Be adopted
             Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
Apr 14
             Second Reading-Short Debate
                  Amendment No.01
                                      MITCHELL
                                                             Adopted
```

Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

Apr 15	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Added As A Joint Sponsor BOLAND		
	Added As A Co-sponsor BRUNSVOLD		
	Added As A Co-sponsor MOFFITT		
Apr 16	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot115-001-000		
Apr 17	Arrive Senate		
	Placed Calendr, First Reading		
	Chief Sponsor SIEBEN First reading Referred to Rules		
Apr 23	Assigned to Licensed Activities		
May 07	Recommended do pass 009-000-000		
May 07	Placed Calndr, Second Reading		
May 12	Filed with Secretary		
1114 12	Amendment No.01 SIEBEN		
	Amendment referred to SRUL		
May 13	Amendment No.01 SIEBEN		
, 10	Rules refers to SLIC		
May 14	Amendment No.01 SIEBEN		
	Be adopted		
	Second Reading		
	Amendment No.01 SIEBEN Adopted		
	Placed Calndr, Third Reading		
May 15	Third Reading - Passed 056-001-000		
	Arrive House		
	Place Cal Order Concurrence 01		
May 16	Motion Filed Concur		
	Refer to Rules/Rul 75(a)		
3.6 40	Place Cal Order Concurrence 01		
May 19	Added As A Co-sponsor CHURCHILL		
May 20	Motion referred to 01/HEXC		
Mov. 21	Place Cal Order Concurrence 01		
May 21	Be approved consideration Place Cal Order Concurrence 01		
May 22	H Concurs in S Amend. 01/117-000-000		
May 22	Passed both Houses		
Jun 20	Sent to the Governor		
Aug 17	Governor approved		
1106 1/	PUBLIC ACT 90-0473 Effective date 98-01-01		
-1665 YO	DUNGE.		
.1002 1(JUNE.		

HB.

New Act

Creates the Empowerment Zone and Enterprise Community School Facility Improvement Act. Supplies only the short title of the Act.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Elementary & Secondary

Education

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1666 YOUNGE.

New Act

Creates the Work-Focused Training Program. Contains a short title and purpose provisions only.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Elementary & Secondary

Education

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1667 YOUNGE.

New Act

Creates the Performance-Based Educational Standards Act. Supplies only the short title of the Act.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Elementary & Secondary

Education

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Mar 21

HB-1668 **1778**

HB-1668 DAVIS, STEVE - STEPHENS.

105 ILCS 5/22-25

Amends the School Code. Makes a change of style in the provisions relating to high school quality guarantees.

FISCAL NOTE (State Board of Education)

No fiscal impact until substantive language is added.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE (SBE)

No change from SBE fiscal note.

FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (State Board of Education)

There is no fiscal impact on SBE or local school districts.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (SBE)

No change from SBE fiscal note.

STATE DEBT IMPACT NOTE, H-AM 1

HB 1668 would not have an impact on the level of State debt.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Adds reference to:

New Act

Deletes reference to:

105 ILCS 5/22-25

Changes the title, deletes everything after the enacting clause, and adds provisions authorizing Bethalto Community Unit School District No. 8, Madison County, Illinois, for and in consideration of \$1, to convey by quitclaim deed certain improved real estate in Madison County, Illinois to Community Hope Center, Inc., a not-for-profit corporation organized and existing under the laws of Illinois. Effective immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Provides that the conveyance is subject to a covenant and condition that run with the lands conveyed, requiring the grantee named in the deed of conveyance, should it ever sell or lease all or any part of the real estate conveyed or any interest therein, to pay over to the grantor school district all rentals and net sale proceeds resulting from any such lease or sale.

Referred to Rules

Mar 11	Trist reading	Assigned to Elementary & Secondary
3.6 40	T . 0 0 1	Education
Mar 18	Primary Sponsor Changed	
Mar 20	N:-1 G-10 1D 1 G-1 D-1	Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo011-010-000
	Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	Figure 1 Note Degreeted DI ACV
		Fiscal Note Requested BLACK St Mandate Fis Nte RegBLACK
	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	St Walldate 118 Nte Require
Mar 21	Amendment No.01	DAVIS,STEVE
Wai 21	Amendment referred t	
	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	OTROL
Apr 08	Car 2nd Rag Sta 25t	Fiscal Note Requested AS
p. 00		AMENDED/BLACK
		St Mandate Fis Nte RegAS
		AMENDED/BLACK
	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	
Apr 09	Amendment No.01	DAVIS,STEVE
	Rules refers to	HELM
	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	D. LIVE OFFICE
Apr 10	Amendment No.01	DAVIS,STEVE
	C 10 1D1 CHDH	Be adopted
A 11	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	Pincal Mass Piled
Apr 11		Fiscal Note Filed St Mandate Fis Note Filed
	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	St Walldate 11s Note 1 lied
Apr 14	Amendment No.02	DAVIS,STEVE
Tipi 11	Amendment referred t	
	Amendment No.02	DAVIS,STEVE
	Rules refers to	HELM
	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	
Apr 15		State Debt Note Filed
	Amendment No.02	DAVIS,STEVE

Apr 15—Cont.		Be adopted	
	Second Reading-Stnd Deba		
	Amendment No.01		Adopted
	Amendment No.02	DAVIS,STEVE	Adopted
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std I	Obt	•
Apr 17	Added As A Joint Sponsor		
Apr 24	3rd Rdg-Stnd Dbt-Pass/V	087-028-000	
-	Arrive Senate		
	Placed Calendr, First Read	ng	
	Chief Sponsor BOWLES	_	
Apr 25	First reading	Referred to Rules	
May 01		Assigned to Executive	
May 08		Recommended do pass 01	3-000-000
	Placed Calndr, Second Rea	dng	
May 13	Second Reading		
	Placed Calndr, Third Read	ng	
May 14	Third Reading - Passed 05	8-000-000	
	Passed both Houses		
Jun 12	Sent to the Governor		
Jul 08	Governor approved		
	PUBLIC ACT 90-0071	Effective date 97-07-08	

HB-1669 YOUNGE,

New Act

Creates the Systemic Initiative Demonstration Act. Supplies only the Short Title of the Act.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Elementary & Secondary

Education

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1670 ZICKUS – FANTIN – MCKEON – LINDNER, BIGGINS, HOLBROOK, LOPEZ AND SANTIAGO.

720 ILCS 5/17-2

from Ch. 38, par. 17-2

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Makes it a Class 4 felony for a person to claim or represent that he or she is acting on behalf of any police department, fire department, or sheriff's department when soliciting financial contributions or selling or delivering or offering to sell or deliver any merchandise, goods, or services unless the chief of the police department or fire department or the sheriff has first entered into a written agreement with the person or with an organization with which the person is affiliated and the agreement permits the activity. Effective immediately.

CORRECTIONAL NOTE

There will be a minimal impact on this Dept.

FISCAL IMPACT NOTE (Dept. of Corrections)

No change from previous note.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB 1670 fails to create a State mandate.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes everything and inserts similar provisions with additions relating to false personation, solicitation or other specified activities on behalf of any nongovernmental organization that would reasonably be understood to imply that the organization is composed of law enforcement personnel, additional penalties, and other matters.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Adds, as an element of the new offenses, that the acts be committed knowingly. Includes, in the organizations permitted to be represented under the new provisions, groups of retired or injured peace officers. Requires that a majority (rather than "some or all") of net proceeds of fundraising be devoted to the peace officer organization's purposes.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Mar 14 Added As A Joint Sponsor FANTIN

	Mar 18		Correctional Note Filed Fiscal Note Filed	
	Mar 20	Added As A Co-sponsor MC		Criminal Law
	Mar 21	Added As A Co-sponsor LI	Do Pass/Short Debate Cal	015-000-000
	Mar 31	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Db Added As A Co-sponsor BIG		
	Apr 09	Added As A Co-sponsor HO		
	Apr 11	1	Fiscal Note Requested DA St Mandate Fis Nte ReqD Judicial Note Request DA	ART
	Apr 12	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Amendment No.01	ZICKUS	
	•	Amendment referred t		
	A 14	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	ZICKUS	
	Apr 14	Amendment No.01 Rules refers to	ZICKUS HJUB	
		Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	ПЈОВ	
	Apr 15	car old 2nd Rdg 5m Dot	St Mandate Fis Note Filed	
			Judicial Note Request	
			WITHDRAWN/DART	[
		Second Reading-Short Deba		
		Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht D		
		Rolld 2nd Rdng-Short Debat	ite	
	Apr 16	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Amendment No.01	ZICKUS	
	71p1 10	· monument 140.01	Be adopted	
		Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate		
		Added As A Co-sponsor LC		
	4 17	Added As A Co-sponsor SA		
	Apr 17	Amendment No.02 Amendment referred t	ZICKUS	
		Amendment No.02	ZICKUS	
		Amondment 140.02	Be adopted	
		Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate	2	
	Apr 19	Amendment No.01	ZICKUS	Adopted
		Amendment No.02	ZICKUS	Adopted
•	Apr 23	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht D 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot		
	Apr 24	Arrive Senate	110 000 000	
		Chief Sponsor RADOGNO		
		Placed Calendr, First Readn		
	T 151000	First reading	Referred to Rules	
	Jan 15 1998	•	Assigned to Judiciary	
HB-16	·	S – HOLBROOK.		
	ILCS 5/3-3018		, par. 3-3018	
Am	ends the Cour	nties Code. Provides that	death certificates shall	be issued no
more	than 30 days a	after the later of either th	ne date of death or the d	ate the body
comes	under the jur	isdiction of the coroner.		
	STATE MAN	DATES FISCAL NOTE		
		o create a State mandate.		
	HOME RULE	NOTE not preempt home rule autho	eitu	
	FISCAL NOT		iity.	
		es no additional requirements	s and has no fiscal	
	impact on units	of local government.		
No		APPLY: Fiscal; State Mand		
		First reading	Referred to Rules	nant
	Mar 11 Mar 20		Assigned to Local Government Do Pass/Short Debate Cal	
	17441 20	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Db		. 517 550-550
	Apr 08	Added As A Joint Sponsor	HOLBROOK	
	Apr 11		Fiscal Note Requested DA	
			St Mandate Fis Nte ReqD Home Rule Note RequestI	AKI NAPT
9			State Debt Note Requeste	
		Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	Prate Dear 140te Redueste	·

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 15 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Home Rule Note Filed Apr 16 Fiscal Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Second Reading-Short Debate Apr 23 Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) BROSNAHAN. HB-1672 35 ILCS 5/1106 from Ch. 120, par. 11-1106 Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act. Makes a technical change in the Section concerning the Department's liability for court costs. Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Revenue Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) BROSNAHAN. HR-1673 210 ILCS 45/3-102 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 4153-102 Amends the Nursing Home Care Act to add a caption. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1673 fails to create a State mandate under the State Mandates Act. FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Public Health) HB 1673 has no fiscal impact on the Dept. Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Human Services Mar 21 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Committee Human Services Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Mar 26 Fiscal Note Filed Committee Rules HB-1674 BROSNAHAN. 815 ILCS 505/11 from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 271 Amends the Consumer Fraud and Deceptive Business Practices Act. Makes a stylistic change in provisions concerning severability. FISCAL NOTE (Office of Attorney General) There will be no fiscal impact on this Dept. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1674 fails to create a State mandate under the State Mandates Act. Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Consumer Protection Mar 20 Fiscal Note Filed Committee Consumer Protection Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo006-005-000 Mar 21 Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt St Mandate Fis Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Second Reading-Stnd Debate Apr 08 Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 12 Apr 14 Relld 2nd Rdng-Short Debate Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

HB-1675 SLONE - MCCARTHY.

625 ILCS 5/11-501

Apr 18

from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 11-501

Amends the Illinois Vehicle Code to provide that a person who has an alcohol concentration of more than 0.00 while driving a school bus with children on board commits aggravated driving under the influence.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor MCCARTHY

Referred to Rules

Re-committed to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Transportation & Motor Vehicles

Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HR-1676 GRANBERG.

20 ILCS 505/35.5

Amends the Children and Family Services Act. Makes a technical change in provisions regarding the Inspector General.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1676 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Mar 11 Mar 21 Referred to Rules Assigned to Human Services

St Mandate Fis Note Filed Committee Human Services Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1677 DART.

730 ILCS 5/3-14-2

from Ch. 38, par. 1003-14-2

Amends the Unified Code of Corrections. Makes stylistic changes in a Section concerning parole and supervised release.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Mar 11 Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1678 WOOLARD - BOST - LAWFER - MYERS, SMITH, MICHAEL, HOL-BROOK, BOLAND AND GRANBERG.

New Act.

Creates the Grape and Wine Resources Council Act. Creates a short title only. HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to:

New Act

Adds reference to:

30 ILCS 105/5.449 new

235 ILCS 5/1-3.37 new 235 ILCS 5/Art. XII heading new 235 ILCS 5/12-1 new

235 ILCS 5/12-2 new

235 ILCS 5/12-3 new

Deletes everything. Amends the State Finance Act and the Liquor Control Act of 1934 to create the Grape and Wine Resources Council. Provides for the creation of the Grape and Wine Resources Council to provide support and growth services to the Illinois grape wine industry. Allocates \$0.02 of the wine excise tax collected on each gallon of wine for use for allocations to the Council to be used for its objectives.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Adds reference to:

20 ILCS 665/4a

from Ch. 127, par. 200-24a

Amends the Illinois Promotion Act. Provides that moneys shall be transferred from the Tourism Promotion Fund into the Grape and Wine Resources Fund and used by the Department in accordance with the Liquor Control Act of 1934. Adds 4 members to the Grape and Wine Resources Council. Deletes provisions allocating a portion of the wine excise tax to the Council. Adds an immediate effective date.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor BOST

Referred to Rules Assigned to Agriculture & Conservation Mar 11 Mar 19 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 015-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Added As A Co-sponsor LAWFER Second Reading-Short Debate Mar 20

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Added As A Co-sponsor MYERS

Apr 01 Added As A Co-sponsor DEERING Apr 08 Relld 2nd Rdng-Short Debate

Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Apr 09 Added As A Co-sponsor SMITH, MICHAEL Added As A Co-sponsor HOLBROOK

Apr 0	9—Cont.	Added As A Co-sponsor BC	DLAND	
		Added As A Co-sponsor GI	RANBERG	
		Amendment No.01 Amendment referred t	WOOLARD	
		Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate		
		Amendment No.01	WOOLARD	
		Traid 2m 3 Dda Chant Dahat	Be adopted	
Apr 1	1	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Amendment No.01	e WOOLARD	Adopted
7 tpi 1		Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht D		raoptea
Apr 1		3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot		
Apr 1	4	Arrive Senate	_	
Apr 1	5	Placed Calendr, First Readn Chief Sponsor REA	g	
Apr 1		First reading	Referred to Rules	
May (Assigned to Executive	*
		Added as Chief Co-sponsor		
May (08	Amendment No.01	EXECUTIVE S	Adopted
			Recommnded do pass as a 013-000-000	mena
		Placed Calndr, Second Read		
May (09	Second Reading		
3.6		Placed Calndr, Third Reading		
May	13	Third Reading - Passed 057 Arrive House	'-001-000	
		Place Cal Order Concurren	ce 01	
May	14	Added as Chief Co-sponsor		
May	16	Motion Filed Concur		
		Refer to Rules/Rul 75(a)	01	
May	20	Place Cal Order Concurren	ce 01 Be approved consideration	•
Way 2	20	Place Cal Order Concurren		•
May 2	23	H Concurs in S Amend. 01,		
		Passed both Houses	•	
Jun 20 Jul 08		Sent to the Governor Governor vetoed		
Jui Ve	,	Placed Calendar Total Veto)	
Oct 3	0	Total veto stands.		
HB-1679	WOOL	ARD.		
520 ILCS	5/1.2b	from Ch. 6	I, par. 1.2b	
Amends	the Wild	llife Code to add a caption	· -	ng the defini-
tion of "aut			i to a provision concerni	ng the deim
STAT	TE MAN	DATES FISCAL NOTE	· ·	
		to create a State mandate.		
		E (Dept. of Natural Resource	ces)	
	6 1997	o fiscal impact on this Dept. First reading	Referred to Rules	
Mar I		Thist reading	Assigned to Agriculture &	Conservation
Маг 2	21		Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo0	
A 0		Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	Pi1 N-4- D1 N/	OL A NID
Apr 0	8	•	Fiscal Note Requested No St Mandate Fis Nte Requ	
		Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	or mandate 115 14te Requ	OLIND
Apr 1	.5		St Mandate Fis Note File	d .
A 1		Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	Piecel Nicke Pited	
Apr 1	0	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	Fiscal Note Filed	
Apr 2	23	Second Reading-Stnd Deba	ite	
_		Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr		
Apr 2	25		Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)	
HB-1680		ND – WOOLARD – TURN	ER,JOHN – LAWFER – I	BOST, CROSS

S AND KLINGLER.

240 ILCS 40/1-25

Amends the Grain Code to change the caption to the provision concerning the promulgation of rules.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB 1680 fails to create a State mandate.

FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (Dept. of Agriculture) Fiscal impact on IDOA would be approximately \$5,000 to \$10,000.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 240 ILCS 40/1-25 Adds reference to: New Act

Replaces the title and everything after the enacting clause. Creates the Wheat Development Act. Provides for the establishment of a wheat development program to improve production of, and markets for, wheat. Authorizes an assessment of \$0.015 per bushel of wheat sold. Provides for a referendum regarding a wheat development program and provides for the election of a wheat development program committee to operate the program. Effective immediately.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Provides that an additional referendum on a wheat development program shall be called upon request by petition of 500 producers of wheat from across the State (instead of by petition of 500 producers of wheat with at least 10 signers of the petition from each of the districts in the State). Provides that a wheat development program shall be extended from year to year, after the initial 5 year period, unless a referendum for continued approval is required by written petition of no less than 5% (instead of 10%) of the affected producers from across the State (instead of from each respective district). Provides that a proposed amendment to an existing wheat development program may be requested by petition by 5% of the affected producers from across the State (instead of from each respective district). Removes the requirement that a proposed amendment be approved by the wheat development board before a referendum may be held on the amendment. Makes other changes.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 06 1997 Mar 11 Mar 21	First reading	Assigned to Agriculture & Conservation Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo008-007-000
14101 21	Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	Do 1 233/ Duille Doi; 10000-00/-000
Apr 08		Fiscal Note Requested NOLAND St Mandate Fis Nte ReqNOLAND
	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	,
Apr 12	Amendment No.01	WOOLARD
	Amendment referred	to HRUL
4 14	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	WOOLARD
Apr 14	Amendment No.01 Rules refers to	WOOLARD HAGC
	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	nauc
Apr 15	Amendment No.01	WOOLARD
Apr 15	Amendment 140.01	Be adopted
		St Mandate Fis Note Filed
	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	ot mandate 1 is 140te 1 ned
Apr 18	Car Zara Itag Sta Dot	Fiscal Note Filed
	Primary Sponsor Changed	
	Added As A Joint Sponsor	
	Second Reading-Stnd Deb	
	Amendment No.01	WOOLARD Adopted
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std	
	Added As A Co-sponsor T	
	Added As A Co-sponsor L	
	Added As A Co-sponsor B	
A 02	Added As A Co-sponsor C	
Apr 23	3rd Rdg-Stnd Dbt-Pass/V	
Apr 24	Added As A Co-sponsor K Arrive Senate	LINGLER
Apr 24	Placed Calendr, First Read	ng
Apr 29	Chief Sponsor DEMUZIO	
11p1 25	Added as Chief Co-sponso	
Apr 30	First reading	Referred to Rules
May 01	·	Assigned to Agriculture & Conservation
May 08	Amendment No.01	AGRICULTURE S Adopted
•		Recommnded do pass as amend 008-000-000
	D1 10110 1D	•

Placed Calndr, Second Reading

May 09 Second Reading

Placed Calndr, Third Reading

May 13 Third Reading - Passed 058-000-000

Arrive House

Place Cal Order Concurrence 01

May 15 Motion Filed Concur

Refer to Rules/Rul 75(a)

Motion referred to 01/HAGC

Place Cal Order Concurrence 01

May 16 Be approved consideration
Place Cal Order Concurrence 01

May 19 H Concurs in S Amend. 01/117-000-000

Passed both Houses

Jun 17 Sent to the Governor Aug 14 Governor approved

PUBLIC ACT 90-0377 Effective date 97-08-14

HB-1681 DART.

720 ILCS 5/1-1

from Ch. 38, par. 1-1

Amends the Criminal Code to make stylistic changes in the short title Section.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1682 DART.

730 ILCS 5/1-1-1

from Ch. 38, par. 1001-1-1

Amends the Unified Code of Corrections to make a stylistic change in the short title Section.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1683 MCAULIFFE - SAVIANO - CAPPARELLI - BUGIELSKI.

40 ILCS 5/7-141

from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 7-141

30 ILCS 805/8.21 new

Amends the Illinois Municipal Retirement Fund (IMRF) Article of the Pension Code to allow a sheriff's law enforcement employee with at least 25 years of service to retire at any age. Amends the State Mandates Act to require implementation without reimbursement. Effective immediately.

PENSION NOTE

Fiscal impact has not been determined, but is exected to be substantial.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Pension; State Mandates

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SAVIANO Added As A Co-sponsor CAPPARELLI Added As A Co-sponsor BUGIELSKI

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Personnel & Pensions
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Mar 28 Pension Note Filed
Committee Rules

HB-1684 SCOTT - WINTERS - LINDNER - KOSEL - BIGGERT AND BOLAND.

New Act

Creates the Contractor Reporting Act. Requires a contractor doing business in this State to provide the Department of Commerce and Community Affairs with a copy of all lawsuits and bankruptcies filed with respect to the contractor or any businesses previously owned by the contractor. Also requires a contractor to provide the Department with a list of all contracting businesses previously owned by the contractor.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE HB1684 fails to create a State mandate. FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)

Estimated first year impact is \$323,175.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Changes DCCA to the Office of Attorney General. Provides that the contractor shall indicate to the Office of the Attorney General the disposition of each lawsuit filed against the contractor.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Provides that the term "contractor" does not include a person who performs activities as a contractor in 10 or more states. Provides that a contractor shall provide the Office of the Attorney General with a copy of all lawsuits filed against him or her within the past 10 years rather than all lawsuits filed against him or her.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 06 1997 First reading Added As A Joint Sponsor WINTERS Added As A Co-sponsor LINDNER

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to State Govt Admin & Election Refrm

Mar 21 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 008-005-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 07 Fiscal Note Requested PARKE

St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 11 Fiscal Note Filed

Apr 14 Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
Amendment No.01 SCOTT
Amendment referred to HRUL
Amendment No.01 SCOTT

Rules refers to HSGE

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
Apr 15 Amendment No.01 SCOTT

Be adopted Second Reading-Short Debate

Amendment No.01 SCOTT Adopted
Heid 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

Apr 18 Amendment No.02 SCOTT
Amendment referred to HRUL
Amendment No.02 SCOTT

Amendment No.02 SCOTT Be adopted

Apr 19 Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate
Amendment No.02 SCOTT Adopted
Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 23
Added As A Co-sponsor KOSEL
Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT
Added As A Co-sponsor BOLAND
3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass (Vot081-032-003)

3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot081-032-003 Apr 24 Arrive Senate

Placed Calendr, First Reading
Chief Sponsor SYVERSON
Apr 25
First reading
Referred to Rules

HB-1685 CURRIE – COWLISHAW.

105 ILCS 5/26-1 from Ch. 122, par. 26-1

Amends the School Code. Makes changes of style in the provisions relating to compulsory school age.

FISCAL NOTE, AMENDED (State Bd. of Ed.)

The cost for test development is about \$500,000 for FY98. The agency's FY99 budget request will include funding for continuing test development and administration. Estimated annual testing costs are about \$9 million.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, AMENDED

No change from previous note.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 105 ILCS 5/26-1 Adds reference to: 105 ILCS 5/2-3.64 105 ILCS 5/14-3.01

from Ch. 122, par. 2-3.64 from Ch. 122, par. 14-3.01 105 ILCS 5/14-8.02b new 105 ILCS 5/22-23 from Ch. 122, par. 22-23

Mar 06 1997 First reading

215 ILCS 125/5-3

215 ILCS 165/10

215 ILCS 130/4003

Changes the title and replaces everything after the enacting clause with other provisions amending the School Code. Expands the State Assessment program to provide for assessment of pupils in grades 4, 7, 8, 10, and 11. Revises provisions relative to the Prairie State Achievement Examination. Reconstitutes the Advisory Council on the Education of Children with Disabilities as a 25 member Council and adds provisions relative to the purpose and responsibilities of the Council. Adds provisions relative to expedited hearings in accordance with the federal Individuals with Disabilities Education Act for the purpose of moving or challenging a decision to move a student from his or her current placement to an alternative educational setting because of dangerous misconduct. Changes the definition of school construction for purposes of determining when sprinkler systems must be installed, adds that new areas or uses of school buildings in which sprinkler systems are not required must be protected by installation of an automatic fire detection system, and deletes provisions requiring school boards to submit plans and specifications for proposed sprinkler systems to the regional superintendent of schools for forwarding to the State Board of Education for review and approval. Adds an immediate effective date.

Referred to Rules

Mar 11	That reading	Assigned to Elementary &	Secondary
		Education	-
Mar 20		Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo0	11-010-000
	Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt		
		Fiscal Note Requested BL	.ACK
		St Mandate Fis Nte ReqE	BLACK
	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt		
Apr 23	Second Reading-Stnd Deba	ite	
	Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr	Dbt	
Apr 25		Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)	
Oct 28	~	Recommends Consideration	on
		003-002-000 HRUL	
	Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt		
	Amendment No.01	CURRIE	
	Amendment referred	to HRUL	
	Rules refers to	HELM	~
	Second Reading-Stnd Deba	ite	
	Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr	Dbt	
Oct 29	Amendment No.01	CURRIE	
		Be approved consideration	ı
	Primary Sponsor Changed	To CURRIE	
		Fiscal Note filed as Amno	led
		St Mndt Fscl Note Fld A	mnd
	Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr	Dbt	
	Added As A Joint Sponsor	COWLISHAW	
Oct 30	Amendment No.01	CURRIE	Adopted
		075-038-004	
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std I	Obt	
	3rd Rdg-Stnd Dbt-Pass/V0	091-025-001	
Nov 12	Arrive Senate		
	Sen Sponsor CRONIN		
	Placed Calendr, First Read		
	First reading	Referred to Rules	
Jan 15 1998		Assigned to Education	
HB-1686 SCOTT	- FANTIN.		
215 ILCS 5/356t n	ew		

Amends the Illinois Insurance Code, Health Maintenance Organization Act, Limited Health Service Organization Act, and Voluntary Health Services Plans Act to prohibit the denial of coverage to an individual solely because the individual is being treated for drug abuse.

from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1411.2

from Ch. 73, par. 1504-3

from Ch. 32, par. 604

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Insurance)

HB 1686 will have no fiscal impact on the Dept.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1686 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Health Care Availability &

Access

Mar 14

Added As A Joint Sponsor FANTIN

Mar 17

Fiscal Note Filed

Committee Health Care Availability &

Access

Mar 21

St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Committee Health Care Availability &

Access Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1687 SCOTT.

705 ILCS 105/27.5

20 ILCS 1305/10-22 new 30 ILCS 105/5.449 new

from Ch. 25, par. 27.5

Amends the Department of Human Services Act and the State Finance Act to create the Head Trauma Treatment Fund, Provides that the Department may make grants from the Fund to entities that care for persons with head trauma. Amends the Clerks of Courts Act. Provides that of the amounts less than \$55 paid to a circuit clerk and disbursed to the State Treasurer, one-third (now one-half) shall be deposited into the Traffic and Criminal Conviction Surcharge Fund and one-sixth shall be deposited into the Head Trauma Treatment Fund.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1687 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act. NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Mar 11 Mar 21

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Human Services St Mandate Fis Note Filed Committee Human Services Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1688 SCOTT - FANTIN - WINTERS - WAIT - HOLBROOK.

705 ILCS 305/10.2

from Ch. 78, par. 10.2

Amends the Jury Act. Provides that jury service shall be deemed to impose an undue hardship on any person who is not employed outside the home and is the sole care provider of a child who is 4 years of age or younger.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1688 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

FISCAL NOTE (Ill. Courts Administrative Office)

Fiscal impact on the Judicial Branch cannot be determined.

JUDICIAL NOTE

There would be no increase or decrease in the need for the

number of judges.

Mar 11

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor WINTERS

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law Mar 14 Joint Sponsor Changed to FANTIN

Mar 21 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 011-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested CROSS

Judicial Note Request CROSS

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Mar 25 Added As A Co-sponsor WAIT

St Mandate Fis Note Filed Apr 03

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 04 Fiscal Note Filed

Judicial Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Second Reading-Short Debate Apr 08 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot113-001-001 Apr 11 Added As A Co-sponsor HOLBROOK

Arrive Senate Apr 14

Placed Calendr, First Reading

HB-1689 SCULLY - BROSNAHAN - DAVIS, MONIQUE.

205 ILCS 105/4-6

from Ch. 17, par. 3304-6

Amends the Illinois Savings and Loan Act of 1985. Deletes provisions exempting a savings and loan institution from garnishment proceedings concerning capital accounts. Effective immediately.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Financial Institutions)

HB1689 would have no fiscal impact on the Department.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB1689 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor BROSNAHAN

Referred to Rules Assigned to Financial Institutions

Mar 11 Mar 19 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo015-011-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Mar 20 Fiscal Note Requested BLACK St Mandate Fis Nte RegBLACK

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Filed Mar 26

Mar 27 Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 07 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Second Reading-Stnd Debate Apr 10 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE Apr 11 Apr 18

Re-committed to Rules

CAPPARELLI - SAVIANO - BUGIELSKI. HB-1690

215 ILCS 155/20

from Ch. 73, par. 1420

Amends the Title Insurance Act. Provides that in making decisions, the Director of Financial Institutions may, rather than shall, rely upon federal regulations and opinion letters.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Financial Institutions)

There would be no fiscal impact on the Department.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB1690 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 06 1997

Mar 11

First reading Added As A Joint Sponsor SAVIANO

Added As A Co-sponsor BUGIELSKI

Referred to Rules Assigned to Financial Institutions

Mar 19 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 029-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Mar 20 Fiscal Note Requested BLACK

St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBLACK

Fiscal Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

St Mandate Fis Note Filed Apr 07

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1691 DEUCHLER - FLOWERS - SCHAKOWSKY - LINDNER - ERWIN, CUR-RY, JULIE, KRAUSE, CURRIE, WOOD, O'BRIEN, JONES, LOU, JONES, SHIRLEY, YOUNGE, WOJCIK, MOORE, ANDREA, DAV-MOORE, ANDREA, IS, MONIQUE, SLONE, BIGGERT, PANKAU, MULLIGAN, HOWARD, CROTTY, COWLISHAW, CLAYTON, FANTIN, COULSON, FEIGEN-HOLTZ, KLINGLER, SILVA, GASH, FRITCHEY, LANG, GIGLIO AND

LYONS, EILEEN.

New Act.

Creates the Commission on the Status of Women Act. Contains the short title only.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes everything. Creates the Commission on the Status of Women Act within the Department of Human Rights. Provides that the Commission shall consist of 8 members of the General Assembly appointed by the 4 legislative leaders, 8 members of the public appointed by the 4 legislative leaders, and 2 members of the public appointed by the Governor. Provides that members shall serve 2-year terms. Provides that the Commission shall identify barriers to women's equality; educate the public on the status of women; help develop programs and services for women; and perform other duties. Provides that the Commission may accept gifts or grants from the federal government, charitable foundations or professional associations, and other sources. Provides that the Commission shall make a report to the Governor and General Assembly on or before February 1 of each year. Contains other provisions.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Human Rights)

Fiscal impact would total \$104,192.

FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (Dpt. Human Rights)

Costs would center around staffing, travel, commission mtgs.,

clerical support, annual reports, and equipment.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor FLOWERS Added As A Co-sponsor SCHAKOWSKY Added As A Co-sponsor LINDNER

Added As A Co-sponsor ERWIN

Mar 11

Referred to Rules Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Mar 20

Amendment No.01 ST GV-ELC RFM H Adopted

Do Pass Amend/Short Debate

013-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Added As A Co-sponsor CURRY, JULIE Added As A Co-sponsor KRAUSE

Added As A Co-sponsor CURRIE

Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD

Added As A Co-sponsor O'BRIEN

Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, LOU

Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, SHIRLEY

Added As A Co-sponsor YOUNGE

Added As A Co-sponsor WOJCIK

Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE, ANDREA

Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE

Added As A Co-sponsor SLONE

Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT

Added As A Co-sponsor PANKAU Added As A Co-sponsor MULLIGAN

Added As A Co-sponsor HOWARD

Added As A Co-sponsor CROTTY

Added As A Co-sponsor COWLISHAW

Added As A Co-sponsor CLAYTON

Added As A Co-sponsor FANTIN

Added As A Co-sponsor COULSON

Added As A Co-sponsor FEIGENHOLTZ

Added As A Co-sponsor KLINGLER

Added As A Co-sponsor SILVA

Added As A Co-sponsor GASH

Added As A Co-sponsor FRITCHEY

Mar 25 Apr 08

Added As A Co-sponsor LANG

Fiscal Note Filed Fiscal Note Filed

Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 09	Added As A Co-sponsor GIGLIO
Apr 10	Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, EILEEN
Apr 11	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot115-000-000
Apr 14	Arrive Senate
•	Chief Sponsor BERMAN
	Placed Calendr, First Reading
	Chief Sponsor RADOGNO
	Added as Chief Co-sponsor BERMAN
	First reading Referred to Rules
Apr 15	Added as Chief Co-sponsor SMITH
•	Added as Chief Co-sponsor TROTTER
Apr 17	Added as Chief Co-sponsor BOWLES

HB-1692 SCHAKOWSKY.

220 ILCS 5/9-201.6 new

Amends the Public Utilities Act. Provides that a nuclear reactor closed by governmental regulatory action prior to permanent shutdown, or placed on the Nuclear Regulatory Commission's close watch list or the equivalent, shall not be rate-based during the closure or placement. Provides that State taxpayers shall not be assessed for any portion of the costs associated with the reopening of such a reactor. Provides that if a reactor is closed by government regulatory action or placed on the close watch list or other equivalent list, the Illinois Commerce Commission shall institute a least-cost planning analysis to determine if the amount the utility intends to spend on remediation of the nuclear facility could provide equal or greater amounts of power at less cost if it were spent on least-cost alternatives.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1692 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Referred to Rules Mar 06 1997 First reading Assigned to Public Utilities Mar 11

Mar 19 Motion Do Pass-Lost 001-004-005

HPUB

Remains in CommiPublic Utilities Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Mar 21 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Apr 03

Committee Rules

HB-1693 SCHAKOWSKY.

New Act

Creates the Assisted Living Establishment Act. Provides the short title.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB1693 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Public Health) HB 1693 has no fiscal impact on the Dept.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11

Assigned to Human Services Mar 20 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Committee Human Services Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Mar 21

Mar 26 Fiscal Note Filed Committee Rules

HB-1694 SCHAKOWSKY.

40 ILCS 5/3-115 from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 3-115 755 ILCS 5/11a-9 from Ch. 110 1/2, par. 11a-9

Amends the Downstate Police Article of the Pension Code in relation to proof of disability. Provides that if the disability is psychiatric, psychological, or emotional in nature, the board may select a practicing clinical psychologist rather than a practicing physician to certify the disability or perform the annual examination. Amends the Probate Act of 1975 in relation to the report required to accompany a petition for adjudication of disability and appointment of a guardian. Allows the report to be signed by a licensed clinical psychologist rather than a physician.

PENSION NOTE

Fiscal impact, if any, would be minimal.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Pension

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Mar 11

Mar 21 Apr 11 Referred to Rules

Assigned to Personnel & Pensions

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Pension Note Filed

Committee Rules

HB-1695 BLACK.

625 ILCS 5/17-101

from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 17-101

Amends the Illinois Vehicle Code to make a stylistic change to a provision concerning highway safety and the powers of the Governor.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Transportation & Motor

Vehicles

Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1696 DANIELS - KUBIK - MULLIGAN - ROSKAM.

20 ILCS 2705/49.34 new

35 ILCS 5/211 new

Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act and the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois. Creates an income tax credit for taxpayers that receive a certificate of eligibility from the Department of Transportation in an amount equal to 50% of the amounts expended by the taxpayer on soundproofing a building that (1) is within 5 miles of O'Hare International Airport or Midway Airport or (2) is within the 60 day-night average sound level (DNL) noise contour area. Provides that the credit may not exceed \$10,000 and may not reduce the taxpayer's liability under the Act to less than zero. Provides that the Department of Transportation, in cooperation with the communities surrounding O'Hare and the city of Chicago, shall prescribe rules for determining who is eligible for a certificate of eligibility for the credit. Applicable to tax years beginning on or after January 1, 1997. Sunsets the credit after 10 years. Effective immediately.

HOME RULE NOTE

HB1696 does not preempt home rule authority.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB1696 fails to create a State mandate.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to:

20 ILCS 2705/49.34 new

35 ILCS 5/211 new

Adds reference to:

30 ILCS 105/5.449 new

30 ILCS 105/5.550 new

35 ILCS 200/18-45 35 ILCS 200/18-185

105 ILCS 5/18-8

from Ch. 122, par. 18-8

Deletes everything. Creates the Local Option Property Tax Reduction Act and amends the School Code, the Property Tax Code, and the State Finance Act. Authorizes school districts by referendum to impose an income tax on corporations and individuals resident of the district at an annual rate not exceeding 2%. Requires the income tax revenues disbursed to a district each year to be used to abate the extension in that year of real property taxes levied by the district. Provides that for purposes of the Property Tax Extension Limitation Law the "aggregate extension base" shall not be reduced by any abatement pursuant to the Local Option Property Tax Reduction Act. Provides for a referendum repeal of the tax or a referendum change in the rate at which the tax is imposed or the percentage of the tax to be used for abatement. Provides for the manner of levying, collecting, and disbursing the tax and for the manner in which the tax revenues are used. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Revenue

Mar 19

Added As A Joint Sponsor KUBIK

Mar 21 Added As A Joint Spoisor ROBIT

Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 010-001-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 10 Apr 11	Added As A Co-sponsor M	ULLIGAN Home Rule Note Filed
Apr 12	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	St Mandate Fis Note Filed
Apr 12	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	St Mandate 115 140te 1 ned
Apr 14	Added As A Co-sponsor RO Second Reading-Short Deb Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht D	eate
Apr 25	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Lost/V05	
		Mtn Reconsider Vote Prevail
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht I	Obt 045 004
Apr 29	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot Arrive Senate	.004-045-004
71p1 27	Placed Calendr, First Reads	ng
May 06	Chief Sponsor PHILIP	D. C. L. D. I
May 30	First reading	Referred to Rules PURSUANT TO RULE
May 30		2-10(E), DEADLINE
		FOR FINAL ACTION
		IS EXTENDED TO
		JANUARY 1,1998. Assigned to Revenue
		Re-referred to Rules
		Approved for Consideration SRUL
	Placed Calndr, Second Rea	dng
	Second Reading Placed Calndr, Third Readi	ina
	Added as Chief Co-sponsor	
May 31	Filed with Secretary	
	Amendment No.01	KLEMM
	Amendment referred	BURZYNSKI to SRUL
	Added as Chief Co-sponsor	
	Filed with Secretary	
	Amendment No.02	BERMAN -DEMUZIO
	Amendment referred	
	Amendment No.01	KLEMM
	D 1 C 4	-BURZYNSKI
	Rules refers to Amendment No.01	SEXC KLEMM
	Amendment 140.01	-BURZYNSKI
		Be adopted
Jun 01	Recalled to Second Readin Amendment No.01	
	Amendment No.01	KLEMM -BURZYNSKI
		Adopted
		DEMUZIO-NUMBER OF
		VOTES NEEDED. CHAIR RULES 36
		VOTES ARE NEEDED.
	Placed Calndr, Third Read	
		CULLERTON-REQUEST NUMBER OF VOTES
		NEEDED FOR PASSAGE
		CHAIR RULES 36
		VOTES NEEDED FOR
	Third Reading - Lost 026-	PASSAGE. 032-000
	Tabled Pursuant to Rule5-	-4(A) SA 02
	Third Reading - Lost 026-	032-000
HB-1697 DANII	ELS – KUBIK.	
65 ILCS 5/11-10		24, par. 11-101-1
65 ILCS 5/11-10)2-4 from Ch. 2	24, par. 11-102-4
A 111.	more Municipal Code Di	iminatas the ability of a mynisir

Amends the Illinois Municipal Code. Eliminates the ability of a municipality with a population of 500,000 or more to acquire by condemnation any private prop-

erty, public property, or property devoted to any public use or rights or easements for airport purposes. Preempts home rule. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Home Rule

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11
Addd As A Line Search William
Assigned to Executive

Mar 19 Added As A Joint Sponsor KUBIK

Mar 20 Motion Do Pass-Lost 007-002-001

HEXC

Remains in CommiExecutive Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1698 SAVIANO.

Appropriates \$75,000,000 to the Department of Commerce and Community Affairs for grants under the Low Income Home Energy Assistance Act of 1981. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Balanced Budget

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Safety

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1699 JONES, JOHN.

20 ILCS 2310/55.84 new 410 ILCS 315/2

Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois. Provides that the Department of Public Health may reduce a check that is less than \$50 in excess of the correct amount of the fee to be paid by any person applying for any license, certificate, registration, title, or permit. Provides that no reduction in an amount greater than \$50 may be made. Amends the Communicable Disease Prevention Act. Provides that child immunization records may be provided to the Department of Public Health for a centralized immunization file unless a parent requests that the information not be provided. Provides that these records may also be shared with certain people and entities unless a parent requests that the information not be shared. Provides that persons or entities requesting the records shall maintain the confidentiality of the information and may use the information for certain purposes. Provides that certain persons and entities are not subject to an action or liable for providing information from the records in accordance with these provisions.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 2 (DCCA) HB1699, amended by H-am 2, fails to create a State mandate.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 3.

Deletes reference to: 410 ILCS 315/2

Deletes the provision amending the Communicable Disease Prevention Act to provide that child immunization records may be provided to the Department of Public Health for a centralized immunization file unless a parent requests that the information not be provided. Deletes provision that these records may also be provided to certain persons and that limit the information that may be provided to those individuals.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Adds an immediate effective date. Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Human Services

Mar 20 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 010-000-000

Apr 08 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Rclld 2nd Rdng-Short Debate Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

Apr 12 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 15 Relld 2nd Rdng-Short Debate

> Amendment No.01 JONES, JOHN Amendment referred to HRUL

Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

Apr 16	Amendment No.01	JONES, JOHN	
		Be adopted	
	Amendment No.02	HOWARD	
	Amendment referred Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debat		
Apr 17	Amendment No.02	HOWARD	
	1 1110111111111111111111111111111111111	Be adopted	
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debat		
Apr 18	TELES IN SECOND	St Mandate Fis Note File	d
Apr 23	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debat Amendment No.03		
Apr 23	Amendment referred	JONES,JOHN	
	Amendment No.03	JONES, JOHN	
	Rules refers to	HHSÝ	
A 24	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debat	e JONES JOHN	
Apr 24	Amendment No.03	JONES, JOHN	
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debat	Be adopted	
Apr 25	Amendment No.01	JONES, JOHN	Withdrawn
	Amendment No.02	JONES, JOHN	Withdrawn
	Amendment No.03	JONES,JOHN	Adopted
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht I		
Apr 29	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot Arrive Senate	.113-001-000	
p	Chief Sponsor PARKER		
	Placed Calendr, First Read	ng	
A 20	First reading	Referred to Rules	
Apr 30 May 06		Assigned to Public Health	
May 00	Placed Calndr, Second Read	Recommended do pass 010	0-000-000
May 12	Second Reading		
14	Placed Calndr, Third Readi	ng	
May 14	Filed with Secretary Amendment No.01	PARKER	
	Amendment referred		
	Amendment No.01	PARKER	
35 45	Rules refers to	SPBH	ŧ
May 15	Amendment No.01	PARKER Held in committee	
	Filed with Secretary	Held in continues	
	Amendment No.02	PARKER	
	Amendment referred		
	Amendment No.02	PARKER Re approved consideration	
	Recalled to Second Reading	Be approved consideration	L
	Amendment No.02	PARKER	Adopted
M 16	Placed Calndr, Third Readi	ng	
May 16	Added as Chief Co-sponsor Third Reading - Passed 044	O'MALLEY	
	Tabled Pursuant to Rule 5-4		
	Third Reading - Passed 044	1-010-003	
	Arrive House	00 (LONES 1011)	
	Motion Filed Non-Concur Place Cal Order Concurren	02/JONES,JOHN	
May 19	H Noncorr in S Amend. 0		
•	Secretary's Desk Non-conc		
May 21	Filed with Secretary	35	_
May 22	S Refuses to Recede Amen	Mtn refuse recede-Sen An	nend
1114 LL	S Requests Conference Cor		
	Sen Conference Comm App	otd 1ST/PARKER,	
	• •	SYVERSON, CRONIN	٧,
May 27	Use Accede Dear Conf Com	SMITH, OBAMA	
May 27	Hse Accede Req Conf Com Hse Conference Comm App	uu 131 ntd 1ST/PUGH	
	1133 Comoronoc Commit App	CURRIE, HANNIG,	
		CHURCHILL AND	
		JONES, JOHN	

May 31 House report submitted Conf Comm Rpt referred to 1ST/HRUL Rules refers to HHSV Motion HHSV-BE APPRO FOR CONSIDERATION Filed with Secretary Conference Committee Report Conf Comm Rpt referred to SRUL Conference Committee Report Rules refers to SPBH Added as Chief Co-sponsor SMITH House Refuses to Adopt 1ST H Requests Conference Comm 2ND Hse Conference Comm Apptd 2ND/PUGH. CURRIE, HANNIG, CHURCHILL AND JONES, JOHN Conference Committee Report Be approved consideration Jul 02 Conference Committee Report REFER TO SENATE RULES/3-9(B) Sen Conference Comm Apptd 1ST/97-05-22 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL MADIGAN,MJ – SCULLY – YOUNGE – CAPPARELLI – BUGIELSKI, BURKE, JONES,SHIRLEY, JONES,LOU, LYONS,JOSEPH, MORROW, PUGH, SILVA, NOVAK, FANTIN, SANTIAGO, KENNER, ACEVEDO, MCKEON, MCGUIRE, HOWARD AND DAVIS,MONIQUE. HB-1700 105 ILCS 5/10-22.25b 105 ILCS 5/34-2.3 from Ch. 122, par. 10-22.25b from Ch. 122, par. 34-2.3 Amends the School Code. Replaces provisions that authorize a school board or local school council to adopt a school uniform or dress code policy with provisions that require such a policy to be adopted and implemented at all attendance centers not later than the beginning of the 1997-98 school year. Effective immediately. FISCAL NOTE (State Bd. of Ed.) HB1700 would cost approximately \$68,026,804 beginning in FY98 for one uniform per child at a cost of \$35 per simple uniform. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE (SBE) No change from SBE fiscal note. Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal; State Mandates Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Added As A Joint Sponsor SCULLY Added As A Co-sponsor YOUNGE Added As A Co-sponsor CAPPARELLI Added As A Co-sponsor BUGIELSKI Added As A Co-sponsor BURKE Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, SHIRLEY Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, LOU Added As A Co-sponsor KOTLARZ Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, JOSEPH Added As A Co-sponsor MORRÓW Added As A Co-sponsor PUGH Added As A Co-sponsor SILVA Mar 11 Assigned to Executive Added As A Co-sponsor NOVAK Added As A Co-sponsor FANTIN Mar 14 Added As A Co-sponsor SANTIAGO Added As A Co-sponsor KENNER Added As A Co-sponsor ACEVEDO Mar 19 Fiscal Note Requested STEPHENS St Mandate Fis Nte RegSTEPHENS Committee Executive Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 013-001-000 Mar 20 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested BLACK St Mandate Fis Nte RegBLACK

Fiscal Note Filed Mar 26 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 09 Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Apr 10 Added As A Co-sponsor MCGUIRE Removed Short Debate/NameBLACK Apr 15 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt 3d Reading Consideration PP Calendar Consideration PP. Added As A Co-sponsor HOWARD Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1701 MADIGAN, MJ - SCULLY - YOUNGE - CAPPARELLI - BUGIELSKI, FRITCHEY, GILES, JONES, LOU, JONES, SHIRLEY, LYONS, JOSEPH, MORROW, SILVA, KENNER, ACEVEDO, MCKEON AND MCGUIRE.

105 ILCS 5/2-3.25d

from Ch. 122, par. 2-3.25d

Amends the School Code. Changes the caption of a Section relating to academic warning and watch lists.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 105 ILCS 5/2-3.25d Adds reference to: 105 ILCS 5/10-20.8b new 105 ILCS 5/34-18.17 new

Changes the title and adds provisions that amend the School Code. Requires all school boards to establish and enforce a homework policy, beginning with the 1997-98 school year, which mandates that homework be regularly assigned to students. Specifies the purposes for which homework is to be assigned. Effective July 1, 1997.

FISCAL NOTE, H-am 1 (State Bd. of Ed.) HB 1701, as amended, will have no fiscal impact. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-am 1 No change from previous note.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Executive Mar 14 Added As A Co-sponsor KENNER Added As A Co-sponsor ACEVEDO

Mar 19 Added As A Joint Sponsor SCULLY Added As A Co-sponsor YOUNGE Added As A Co-sponsor CAPPARELLI Added As A Co-sponsor BUGIELSKI Added As A Co-sponsor FRITCHEY Added As A Co-sponsor GILES Added As A Co-sponsor JONES,LOU Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, SHIRLEY

Added As A Co-sponsor KOTLARZ Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, JOSEPH Added As A Co-sponsor MORROW

Added As A Co-sponsor SILVA

Fiscal Note Requested AS AMENDED

St Mandate Fis Nte ReqAS AMENDED

STEPHENS

Amendment No.01

Committee Executive EXECUTIVE H Adopted Do Pass Amend/Short Debate

014-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested AS AMENDED/BLACK St Mandate Fis Nte RegAS AMENDED/BLACK

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Mar 20

Fiscal Note Filed Mar 26 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Second Reading-Short Debate Apr 08 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Apr 09 Apr 10 Added As A Co-sponsor MCGUIRE Apr 15 3d Reading Consideration PP Calendar Consideration PP. Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1702 MADIGAN, MJ – DART AND RONEN.

105 ILCS 5/14-9.01

from Ch. 122, par. 14-9.01

Amends the School Code. Makes a change in punctuation and adds a gender neutral reference to provisions relating to qualifications of personnel who teach classes or programs authorized by the Article of the School Code relating to children with disabilities.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 105 ILCS 5/14-9.01 Adds reference to: 105 ILCS 5/34-2.1

from Ch. 122, par. 34-2.1

Changes the title and replaces everything after the enacting clause. Authorizes the chief executive officer of the Chicago School Reform Board of Trustees to appoint a representative of the local business community to serve, at the pleasure of the chief executive officer, as a nonvoting member on a local school council. Provides that on those local school councils on which such a nonvoting member is appointed, he or she shall have the right to attend and participate in deliberations at all meetings and executive sessions of the local school council and its committees but shall not be counted for purposes of determining a quorum. Provides that the nonvoting member shall have access to all books and records of the local school council and shall monitor, evaluate, or review the council's acts and decisions. Effective immediately.

FISCAL NOTE, H-am 1 (State Bd. of Ed.) HB 1701, as amended, will have no fiscal impact. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-am 1 No change from previous note.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Replaces the changes proposed by the engrossed bill with a provision authorizing the chief executive officer of the Chicago School Reform Board of Trustees, if he determines that a local school council is not carrying out its financial duties effectively, to appoint a representative of the business community with experience in finance and management to serve as an advisor to the local school council. Gives the advisor access to financial records of the council and authorizes him to attend its executive sessions. Requires the chief executive officer of the Reform Board to issue a written policy defining the circumstances under which a local school council isn't carrying out its financial duties effectively.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Executive Mar 19 Fiscal Note Requested AS AMENDED St Mandate Fis Nte ReqAS AMENDED STEPHENS Committee Executive Mar 20 Amendment No.01 EXECUTIVE Adopted Do Pass Amend/Short Debate 015-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Fiscal Note Filed Mar 26 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate
Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 09	Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN					
Apr 15						
Apr 16						
-	Placed Calendr, First Reading					
Apr 17	Chief Sponsor BERMAN					
Apr 18	First reading	Referred to Rules				
Apr 24	-	Assigned to Education				
Apr 30		Postponed				
May 09	Amendment No.01	EDUCATION S Adopted				
•		Recommnded do pass as amend				
		010-000-000				
	Placed Calndr, Second Reading					
May 13	Second Reading					
•	Placed Calndr, Third Read	ing				
May 14 Third Reading - Passed 058-000-000						
May 15	Arrive House					
•	Motion Filed Concur					
	Refer to Rules/Rul 75(a)					
•		Be approved consideration				
		003-002-000				
	Place Cal Order Concurren	nce 01				
May 19	H Concurs in S Amend. 01	/117-000-000				
• •	Passed both Houses					
	Added As A Joint Sponsor	DART				
Jun 17	Sent to the Governor					
Aug 14	Governor approved					
_	PUBLIC ACT 90-0378	Effective date 97-08-14				
HB-1703 MADIO	SAN MI – CROTTY – RRO	OSNAHAN - SCULLY - CURRIE RU.				
HB-1703 MADIGAN,MI – CROTTY – BROSNAHAN – SCULLY – CURRIE, BU- GIELSKI, LANG, MURPHY, YOUNGE, HANNIG, MCKEON, LY-						
ONS.JO	SEPH, FEIGENHOLTZ, S	SMITH, MICHAEL, BOLAND, KENNER				
	CHAKOWSKY.	,,,,				
New Act						
- 10 11 - 120	is Damile and Madical I	name Ant Contains manufacture similar				
		Leave Act. Contains provisions similar				
		eave Act of 1993, except that it applies				
to employers with 25 or more (instead of 50 or more) employees and some of the						
provisions of the Federal law pertaining to federal employees and federal matters						
have been deleted o	r changed. Effective 6 mg	onths after becoming law.				
CORRECTIONAL NOTE						
There will be no fiscal impact from this bill.						
FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. of Labor)						
Additional staff and funding for printing would total \$109,725.						
CORRECTIONAL NOTE						
There will be no fiscal impact on this bill.						
STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE						

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE HB 1703 fails to create a State mandate.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Labor & Commerce

Mar 18 Added As A Co-sponsor CURRIE

Mar 20 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo012-004-000

Picd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested PARKE St Mandate Fis Nte ReqPARKE

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Added As A Joint Sponsor CROTTY Added As A Co-sponsor BROSNAHAN Added As A Co-sponsor SCULLY Added As A Co-sponsor BUGIELSKI Added As A Co-sponsor LANG Added As A Co-sponsor MURPHY

Added As A Co-sponsor YOUNGE Added As A Co-sponsor HANNIG

Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, JOSEPH

Added As A Co-sponsor FEIGENHOLTZ Added As A Co-sponsor SMITH, MICHAEL

Mar 24 Added As A Co-sponsor BOLAND

Mar 31	Correctional Note Filed		
Apr 02	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Fiscal Note Filed		
Apr 07	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Correctional Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt		
Apr 15	St Mandate Fis Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt		
Apr 16	Added As A Co-sponsor KENNER Added As A Co-sponsor SCHAKOWSKY Second Reading-Stnd Debate		
Apr 17 Apr 18	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt 3rd Rdg-Stnd Dbt-Pass/V068-044-004 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr, First Readng Chief Sponsor SEVERNS Added as Chief Co-sponsor HENDON		
Apr 21 Apr 22 Apr 23 Apr 25	Chief Co-sponsor Changed to JONES Added as Chief Co-sponsor FARLEY Added as Chief Co-sponsor HALVORSON First reading Referred to Rules Added As A Co-sponsor O'MALLEY		

HB-1704 MADIGAN, MJ - SCULLY - CROTTY - CURRIE - FEIGENHOLTZ, BU-GIELSKI, LANG, MURPHY, LYONS, JOSEPH, YOUNGE, MCKEON, HANNIG, SMITH, MICHAEL, KENNER AND SCHAKOWSKY.

New Act

Creates the Flex-time Rights Act. Provides that an employer of 25 or more persons must grant leave of up to a total of 24 hours during any calendar year to employees who meet specified eligibility criteria. Provides that an employer may require that not more than 4 hours of this leave be taken by an employee on any one day. Provides that no leave may be taken unless the employee has exhausted all accrued vacation leave, personal leave, and compensatory leave. Provides for: written requests for leave; compensation; posting of notices of the requirements of the Act in workplaces; administration, adoption of rules, and enforcement by the Director of Labor; civil and criminal penalties and relief; and construction of the Act in rela-

tion to other statutory provisions concerning leave. FISCAL NOTE (Student Assistance Comm.)

As a result of this proposal the Dept. would need additional staff and funding for printing costs for a total of \$109,725.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Provides that, if an employer offers its employees personal or compensatory time of at least 3 days per year, the employer is exempt from the Act. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1

HB 1704, as amended by H-am 1, fails to create a State mandate.

Note(s) That May Apply: Correctional; Fiscal

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Labor & Commerce Mar 18 Fiscal Note Filed

> Committee Labor & Commerce Added As A Co-sponsor CURRIE

Mar 20 Amendment No.01 LABOR-CMRC H Do Pass Amd/Stndrd Dbt/Vote 011-010-000

Picd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

St Mandate Fis Nte ReqPARKE

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Added As A Joint Sponsor SCULLY Added As A Co-sponsor CROTTY Added As A Co-sponsor FEIGENHOLTZ Added As A Co-sponsor BUGIELSKI Added As A Co-sponsor LANG Added As A Co-sponsor MURPHY Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, JOSEPH Added As A Co-sponsor YOUNGE Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Added As A Co-sponsor HANNIG

Added As A Co-sponsor SMITH.MICHAEL

```
St Mandate Fis Note Filed
        Apr 15
                           Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt
                           Added As A Co-sponsor KENNER
        Apr 16
                           Added As A Co-sponsor SCHAKOWSKY
                           Second Reading-Stnd Debate
Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt
                           3rd Rdg-Stnd Dbt-Pass/V073-041-003
        Apr 17
        Apr 18
                           Arrive Senate
                           Placed Calendr, First Reading
                           Chief Sponsor HENDON
        Apr 23
                           Added as Chief Co-sponsor FARLEY
                           First reading
                                                             Referred to Rules
                           Added as Chief Co-sponsor O'MALLEY
        Apr 28
                           Added as Chief Co-sponsor SEVERNS
HB-1705
                BERGMAN - CAPPARELLI - BUGIELSKI - WOOD - COULSON.
   750 ILCS 22/101
  750 ILCS 22/101
750 ILCS 22/102
750 ILCS 22/Article 2, Part A caption
750 ILCS 22/Article 2, Part B caption
750 ILCS 22/203
750 ILCS 22/206
750 ILCS 22/206
  750 ILCS 22/Article 2, Part C caption
750 ILCS 22/207
750 ILCS 22/208
750 ILCS 22/301
   750 ILCS 22/303
750 ILCS 22/304
750 ILCS 22/305
   750 ILCS 22/306
750 ILCS 22/306
750 ILCS 22/307
750 ILCS 22/401
750 ILCS 22/401
750 ILCS 22/401
   750 ILCS 22/501
750 ILCS 22/502
750 ILCS 22/503 new
750 ILCS 22/504 new
   750 ILCS 22/505 new
   750 ILCS 22/505 new
750 ILCS 22/506 new
750 ILCS 22/507 new
750 ILCS 22/Article 6, Part A caption
750 ILCS 22/Article 6, Part B caption
750 ILCS 22/606
750 ILCS 22/606
   750 ILCS 22/609
   750 ILCS 22/Article 6, Part C caption
750 ILCS 22/610
750 ILCS 22/611
   750 ILCS 22/612
   750 ILCS 22/613 new
   750 ILCS 22/614 new
   750 ILCS 22/905
   Amends the Uniform Interstate Family Support Act. Makes numerous changes
in relation to: reconciliation of multiple child support orders; enforcement of orders
of another state; responsibilities of employers regarding orders of other states; juris-
diction to modify orders of other states; organization of the Act; and other matters.
Repeals the Revised Uniform Reciprocal Enforcement of Support Act and adds
transitional provisions. Effective immediately.
                                                             Referred to Rules
         Mar 06 1997
                           First reading
                                                             Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law
         Mar 11
                                                             Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 011-000-000
         Mar 20
                            Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt
                            Second Reading-Short Debate
        Apr 08
                           Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt
                            Added As A Joint Sponsor CAPPARELLI
         Apr 10
```

Added As A Co-sponsor BUGIELSKI Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD Added As A Co-sponsor COULSON

Apr 14	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot118-000-000		
Apr 15	Arrive Senate		
-	Placed Calendr, First Readn	ıg	
Apr 17	Chief Sponsor CRONIN		
Apr 18	First reading	Referred to Rules	
Apr 25	9	Assigned to Judiciary	
May 07		Recommended do pass 009-000-000	
•	Placed Calndr, Second Reading		
May 08	Second Reading		
•	Placed Calndr, Third Reading	ng	
May 16	Added as Chief Co-sponsor LAUZEN		
•	Third Reading - Passed 058-000-000		
	Passed both Houses		
Jun 13	Sent to the Governor		
Jul 28	Governor approved		
		Effective date 97-07-28	

HB-1706 ZICKUS.

305 ILCS 5/4-1.11

from Ch. 23, par. 4-1.11

Amends the Aid to Families with Dependent Children Article of the Illinois Public Aid Code. Provides that a person shall not transfer property for less than fair market value, removing a provision that the transfer is prohibited only to the extent required under federal law. Effective immediately.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Public Aid) HB1706 does not have a fiscal imapet on the Department.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB 1706 fails to create a State mandate.

JUDICIAL NOTE

It has been determined that the bill would neither decrease nor

increase the need for the number of judges in the State.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Human

Mar 11 Assigned to Human Services
Mar 21 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 011-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 09 Fiscal Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
Apr 11
Fiscal Note Requested DART

St Mandate Fis Nte ReqDART Balanced Budget Note RDART Judicial Note Request DART

State Debt Note Requested DART

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 15 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 16 Judicial Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 23 Second Reading-Short Debate Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1707 CHURCHILL - KRAUSE - MULLIGAN - RYDER - SCHOENBERG.

305 ILCS 5/4-8 from Ch. 23, par. 4-8

Amends the Illinois Public Aid Code. Provides that, in determining whether a child in an assistance unit is not receiving proper and necessary support or care, the Department of Public Aid, or the Department of Human Services as successor agency to the Department of Public Aid for the purpose of administering the AFDC program, shall consider irregular school attendance by children of school age grades 1 through 8 (rather than elementary school age grades 1 through 6) as evidence of lack of proper and necessary support or care and shall provide services to those families as resources permit. Effective immediately.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

```
Adds reference to: 5 ILCS 100/10-65 from Ch. 127, par. 1010-65 5 ILCS 220/3 from Ch. 127, par. 743 20 ILCS 1005/43a.14 new 20 ILCS 2105/60 from Ch. 127, par. 60
```

20 ILCS 2505/39b12	from Ch. 127, par. 39b12
20 ILCS 2605/55a	from Ch 127 par 55a
55 ILCS 5/3-5036.5 new	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
205 ILCS 5/48.1	from Ch. 17, par. 360
205 ILCS 5/48.4 new	
205 ILCS 105/1-6d new	
205 ILCS 105/3-8	from Ch. 17, par. 3303-8
205 ILCS 205/4013 205 ILCS 205/7007 new	from Ch. 17, par. 7304-13
205 ILCS 205/7007 new 205 ILCS 305/10	f Cl 15
205 ILCS 305/43.1 new	from Ch. 17, par. 4411
205 ILCS 645/3	from Ch. 17, par. 2710
205 ILCS 645/20 new	Hom Cn. 17, par. 2710
215 ILCS 5/238	from Ch. 73, par. 850
215 ILCS 5/238.1 new	
215 ILCS 5/299.1a	from Ch. 73, par. 911.1a
215 ILCS 5/299.1b new	,,
215 ILCS 5/337.1 new	
305 ILCS 5/2-18 new	
305 ILCS 5/10-1	from Ch. 23, par. 10-1
305 ILCS 5/10-2	from Ch. 23, par. 10-2
305 ILCS 5/10-3.1 305 ILCS 5/10-3.3	from Ch. 23, par. 10-3.1
305 ILCS 5/10-3.4 new	
305 ILCS 5/10-5.4 new	from Ch 22 10 (
305 ILCS 5/10-8.1 new	from Ch. 23, par. 10-6
305 ILCS 5/10-10	from Ch. 23, par. 10-10
305 ILCS 5/10-11	from Ch. 23, par. 10-10
305 ILCS 5/10-11 305 ILCS 5/10-11.1	from Ch. 23, par. 10-11.1
305 ILCS 5/10-16.2	from Ch. 23, par. 10-16.2
305 ILCS 5/10-17.1	from Ch. 23, par. 10-17.1
305 ILCS 5/10-17.2	from Ch. 23, par 10-17.2
305 ILCS 5/10-17.11 new	•
305 ILCS 5/10-24 new 305 ILCS 5/10-24.5 new	
305 ILCS 5/10-24.30 new	
305 ILCS 5/10-24.35 new	
305 ILCS 5/10-24.40 new	
305 ILCS 5/10-24.45 new	
305 ILCS 5/10-24.50 new	
305 ILCS 5/10-25 new	
305 ILCS 5/10-25.5 new	
305 ILCS 5/12-10.2	from Ch. 23, par. 12-10.2
410 ILCS 535/11	from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 73-11
410 ILCS 535/12 410 ILCS 535/17	from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 73-12
410 ILCS 535/22	from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 73-17
410 ILCS 535/24	from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 73-22 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 73-24
625 ILCS 5/2-109.1 new	11011 CH. 111 1/2, par. /3-24
730 ILCS 5/3-5-4 new	
735 ILCS 5/2-1401	from Ch. 110, par. 2-1401
735 ILCS 5/12-101	from Ch. 110, par. 12-101
735 ILCS 5/12-108	from Ch. 110, par. 12-108
735 ILCS 5/12-652 740 ILCS 160/2	from Ch. 110, par. 12-652
750 ILCS 5/505	from Ch. 59, par. 102
750 ILCS 5/505.1	from Ch. 40, par. 505 from Ch. 40, par. 505.1
750 ILCS 5/505.2	from Ch. 40, par. 505.2
750 ILCS 5/507	from Ch. 40, par. 507
750 ILCS 5/705	from Ch. 40, par. 705
750 ILCS 5/706,1	from Ch. 40, par. 706.1
750 ILCS 5/707	from Ch. 40, par. 707
750 ILCS 15/2.1	from Ch. 40, par. 1105
750 ILCS 15/3	from Ch. 40, par. 1106
750 ILCS 15/4.1 750 ILCS 15/12	from Ch. 40, par. 1107.1
750 ILCS 13/12 750 ILCS 20/24	from Ch. 40, par. 1115
750 ILCS 20/24.1	from Ch. 40, par. 1224 from Ch. 40, par. 1224.1
	110111 Cit. 40, par. 1224.1

from Ch. 40, par. 1226.1
from Ch. 40, par. 2505
from Ch. 40, par. 2506
from Ch. 40, par. 2507
from Ch. 40, par. 2508
from Ch. 40, par. 2513
from Ch. 40, par. 2514
from Ch. 40, par. 2515.1
from Ch. 40, par. 2520
from Ch. 40, par. 2521
from Ch. 32, par. 1.25
from Ch. 32, par. 101.25

Amends the Illinois Marriage and Dissolution of Marriage Act, the Non-Support of Spouse and Children Act, the Revised Uniform Reciprocal Enforcement of Support Act, the Illinois Parentage Act of 1984, and the Illinois Public Aid Code. Makes changes to implement the federal Personal Responsibility and Work Opportunity Reconciliation Act of 1996 with respect to changes to child support enforcement provisions. Amends the Banking Act, the Savings and Loan Act, the Savings Bank Act, and the Credit Union Act and other Acts to accommodate and implement the changes. Makes other changes. Effective July 1, 1997.

```
NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal
    Mar 06 1997 First reading
                                         Referred to Rules
    Mar 11
                                         Assigned to Human Services
   Mar 20
                                         Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 010-000-000
                 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt
                 Second Reading-Short Debate
   Apr 08
                 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt
                 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot114-000-001
   Apr 11
    Apr 14
                 Arrive Senate
                 Placed Calendr, First Reading
                 Chief Sponsor RAUSCHENBERGER
                 First reading
                                         Referred to Rules
                                         Assigned to Public Health & Welfare
   Apr 30
    May 06
                                         Recommended do pass 010-000-000
                 Placed Calndr, Second Reading
    May 09
                 Second Reading
                 Placed Calndr, Third Reading
                                         PURSUANT TO RULE
    May 16
                                         2-10(E), DEADLINE
                                         FOR FINAL ACTION
                                         IS EXTENDED TO
                                         MAY 31, 1997.
    May 29
                 Filed with Secretary
                      Amendment No.01
                                         SYVERSON
                                          -DONAHUE
                      Amendment referred to SRUL
                                         SYVERSON
                      Amendment No.01
                                          -DONAHUE
                                           SPBH
                      Rules refers to
                 Added as Chief Co-sponsor SYVERSON
                  Added as Chief Co-sponsor DONAHUE
    May 30
                      Amendment No.01
                                         SYVERSON
                                          -DONAHUE
                                          Be adopted
                                          PURSUANT TO RULE
                                          2-10(E), DEADLINE
                                          FOR FINAL ACTION
                                          IS EXTENDED TO
                                          JANUARY 1, 1998.
                  Added as Chief Co-sponsor PARKER
    May 31
                 Recalled to Second Reading
                      Amendment No.01
                                         SYVERSON
```

May 31—Cont.

-DONAHUE Adopted

Placed Calndr, Third Reading

Third Reading - Passed 056-000-000

Primary Sponsor Changed To CHURCHILL

Added As A Joint Sponsor KRAUSE Added As A Co-sponsor MULLIGAN

Added As A Co-sponsor RYDER Arrive House

Place Cal Order Concurrence 01

Motion Filed Concur Motion referred to

01/HRUL

Be approved consideration

Place Cal Order Concurrence 01

3/5 vote required

H Concurs in S Amend. 01/117-000-001 Added As A Co-sponsor SCHOENBERG

Passed both Houses

Jun 10 Sent to the Governor Jun 19 Governor approved

PUBLIC ACT 90-0018 Effective date 97-07-01

HB-1708 YOUNGE.

Jun 01

20 ILCS 3405/20 new

Amends the Historic Preservation Agency Act. Requires the Historic Preservation Agency to conduct a study to determine the feasibility of acquiring any land owned or previously owned by Parks College of St. Louis University in Cahokia, Illinois and turning the site into a State park, and, if the Agency determines that it would be feasible and in the best interest of the State to acquire any land owned or previously owned by Parks College of St. Louis University, then to make every effort to acquire the land.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB1708 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

FISCAL NOTE (Ill. Historic Preservation Agency)

HB 1708 would have a fiscal impact of approximately \$75,000 on

III. Historic Preservation Agency.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Requires the Agency to study the feasibility of turning land owned or previously owned by Parks College into a State historic site rather than a State park.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Mar 20 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 013-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested CLAYTON St Mandate Fis Nte ReqCLAYTON

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 07 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 15

Fiscal Note Filed YOUNGE Amendment No.01

Amendment referred to HRUL Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 16 Amendment No.01 YOUNGE

Be adopted Second Reading-Short Debate

Amendment No.01 YOUNGE Adopted

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 24 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot066-046-003

Arrive Senate Placed Calendr, First Reading

May 09 Chief Sponsor TROTTER

May 12 First reading Referred to Rules

1806 HB-1709

HB-1709 YOUNGE.

Appropriates \$1 to the Department of Commerce and Community Affairs for the establishment of a local board of directors in each locality of the Office of Urban Assistance, Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Mar 11

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Safety

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Apr 11 HB-1710 YOUNGE.

Makes appropriations to the Department of Commerce and Community Affairs to administer the Illinois Guaranteed Job Opportunity Act. Effective July 1, 1997. Referred to Rules

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Mar 11

Assigned to Appropriations-Public Safety

Apr 11

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1711 YOUNGE.

Makes appropriations to the Department of Commerce and Community Affairs to administer the Illinois Guaranteed Job Opportunity Act. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Appropriations-Public Safety

Apr 11

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1712 YOUNGE.

Appropriates \$1 to the State Board of Education for its ordinary and contingent expenses for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Appropriations-Education

Apr 11

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HR-1713 YOUNGE.

Appropriates \$1 to the State Board of Education to implement and administer the program created under the Performance Based Educational Standards Act. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Apr 11

Assigned to Appropriations-Education

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1714 YOUNGE.

Makes appropriations to the Department of Human Services to administer the Illinois Guaranteed Job Opportunity Act. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Appropriations-Human

Services

Apr 11

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1715 YOUNGE.

Makes appropriations to the Illinois Arts Council to make a building repair grant to the Katherine Dunham Centers for Arts and Humanities. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1716 YOUNGE.

Makes appropriations to Department of Commerce and Community Affairs to formulate economic development plans for the State. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Safety Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Apr 11

HB-1717 YOUNGE.

Makes appropriations to Department of Commerce and Community Affairs to formulate economic development plans for the State. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Public Safety

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1718 GRANBERG.

30 ILCS 805/10 from Ch. 85, par. 2210

Amends the State Mandates Act by making a technical change to the effective date Section.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB1718 fails to create a State mandate.

FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)

HB 1718, imposes no additional requirements and does not have a

fiscal impact on units of local gov't.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Mar 21 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo007-005-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 08 Fiscal Note Requested CLAYTON

St Mandate Fis Nte ReqCLAYTON

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 15 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 17 Fiscal Note Filed

Apr 23 Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt
Second Reading-Stnd Debate
Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1719 STROGER.

65 ILCS 5/1-1-2.1 from Ch. 24, par. 1-1-2.1

Amends the Illinois Municipal Code concerning the president. Adds a caption and makes technical changes.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1719 fails to meet the definition of

a State mandate under the State Mandates Act.

HOME RULE NOTE

HB 1719 makes no substantive change in the law.

FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)

The bill has no fiscal impact upon the State or units of local

government.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Local Government

Mar 20 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo009-008-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested HUGHES St Mandate Fis Nte ReqHUGHES Home Rule Note RequestHUGHES

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Mar 21 Fiscal Note Filed

St Mandate Fis Note Filed Home Rule Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 12 Second Reading-Stnd Debate

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1720 CURRIE.

35 ILCS 200/13-5

Amends the Property Tax Code. Makes technical changes in the Section concerning reassessment in disaster areas.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Revenue
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1721 1808 HB-1721 CURRIE. from Ch. 120, par. 2-202 35 ILCS 5/202 Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act. Makes a technical change in the Section defining "net income". Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Revenue Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) HB-1722 CURRIE. 30 ILCS 105/1.1 from Ch. 127, par. 137.1 short title. Short Title. Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Assigned to Revenue Mar 11 Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) HR-1723 CURRIE. 35 ILCS 105/1a from Ch. 120, par. 439.1a Amends the Use Tax Act. Makes provisions in the Section concerning retailers of used motor vehicles gender neutral. Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Revenue Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Mar 21 HB-1724 GIGLIO. New Act Creates an Act relating to education finance reform. Supplies only the Act's short title. FISCAL NOTE (State Bd. of Ed.) It will have no fiscal impact until substantive language is added to the bill. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE No change from previous note. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE In the opinion of DCCA, HB1724 fails to create a State mandate under the State Mandates Act. Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Elementary & Secondary Education Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo011-010-000 Mar 20 Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Fiscal Note Requested BLACK St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBLACK Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt St Mandate Fis Note Filed Apr 07 Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Second Reading-Stnd Debate Apr 16 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt Primary Sponsor Changed To GIGLIO Apr 17 3d Reading Consideration PP Apr 19 Calendar Consideration PP. Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Apr 25 FLOWERS. HB-1725

New Act

Creates the Welfare Reform Act of 1997 (short title only).

FISCAL IMPACT NOTE (Dept. of Public Aid)

There will be no fiscal impact until the bill is amended.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1725 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Human Services

Mar 18 Fiscal Note Filed

Committee Human Services
Mar 21 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Committee Human Services Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) 1809 HB-1726

HB-1726 ACEVEDO.

705 ILCS 405/1-1

from Ch. 37, par. 801-1

Amends the Juvenile Court Act. Makes a stylistic change in the Section stating the Act's short title.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Mar 21 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1727 ACEVEDO.

725 ILCS 5/103-8

from Ch. 38, par. 103-8

Amends the Code of Criminal Procedure of 1963 to make a technical change to a provision concerning a peace officer's duty.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1728 ACEVEDO.

720 ILCS 5/4-7

from Ch. 38, par. 4-7

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961 to make a technical change to a provision concerning negligence.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1729 LANG.

20 ILCS 5/1

from Ch. 127, par. 1

Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois by making a technical change to the Short Title.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB 1729 fails to create a State mandate.

FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)

HB 1729 has no fiscal impact on DCCA or local governments.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11

Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo007-006-000 Mar 21

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested CLAYTON

St Mandate Fis Nte RegCLAYTON

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 17

Fiscal Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Re-committed to Rules

MOORE, EUGENE - LOPEZ - HOEFT - GILES. HB-1730

105 ILCS 5/18-11

Apr 18

Apr 08

Apr 15

from Ch. 122, par. 18-11

Amends the School Code. Deletes from the provisions of the School Code relating to the payment of State aid claims language applicable to fiscal years preceding fiscal year 1996.

FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (State Board of Education)

Being permissive, HB1730 with H-am 1, would have no adverse

fiscal impact on either SBE or the Chicago Sch. Reform Board.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (SBE)

No change from SBE fiscal note.

FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 3 (State Board of Education)

Being permissive, HB1730 with H-am 3, mandates no additional

State or local spending. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 3 (SBE)

No change from SBE fiscal note.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 3.

Deletes everything after the enacting clause and restores the provisions deleted, except deletes provisions that would have required an evening school program to be coordinated and supervised by at least one certified member of the school district's

Mar 21

staff and that authorized the use of qualified but uncertified volunteers to assist in the actual conduct and operation of the program with a provision stating that the program shall be coordinated by the school district's staff. Effective immediately.

```
STATE DEBT IMPACT NOTE, H-AMS 1, 2, 3
     There would be no impact on State debt.
     Mar 06 1997 First reading
                                            Referred to Rules
     Mar 11
                                            Assigned to Elementary & Secondary
                                              Education
                                            Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo011-010-000
     Mar 20
                   Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt
                                            Fiscal Note Requested BLACK
                                            St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBLACK
                   Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt
     Apr 12
                   Second Reading-Stnd Debate
                   Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt
     Apr 15
                   Added As A Joint Sponsor MOORE, EUGENE
     Apr 16
                   Relld 2nd Rdng-Stnd Debate
                        Amendment No.01
                                            MOORE, EUGENE
                        Amendment referred to HRUL
                   Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
                                            Fiscal Note Filed
     Apr 17
                                            St Mandate Fis Note Filed
                        Amendment No.01
                                            MOORE, EUGENE
                        Rules refers to
                                             HELM
                   Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
                        Amendment No.01
                                            MOORE, EUGENE
     Apr 18
                                            Be adopted
                        Amendment No.02
                                            MOORE, EUGENE
                        Amendment referred to HRUL
                        Amendment No.03
                                            MOORE, EUGENE
                        Amendment referred to HRUL
                   Hid Cai Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
     Apr 19
                        Amendment No.02
                                            MOORE, EUGENE
                                            Be adopted
                                            MOORE, EUGENE
                        Amendment No.03
                                            Be adopted
                   Hid Cai Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
                                            Fiscal Note Filed
     Apr 22
                                            St Mandate Fis Note Filed
                   Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
                                            MOORE, EUGENE
                                                                    Withdrawn
     Apr 24
                        Amendment No.01
                                                                    Withdrawn
                        Amendment No.02
                                            MOORE, EUGENE
                        Amendment No.03
                                            MOORE, EUGENE
                                                                    Adopted
                    Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt
                    Primary Sponsor Changed To MOORE, EUGENE
                    Joint Sponsor Changed to LOPEZ
                    Added As A Co-sponsor HOEFT
                    Added As A Co-sponsor GILES
                    3rd Rdg-Stnd Dbt-Pass/V097-021-000
      Apr 25
                    Arrive Senate
                    Placed Calendr, First Reading
                                            State Debt Note Filed AS AMENDED
      May 01
                                              HA 01,
                                            02,03
                    Placed Calendr, First Reading
HB-1731
            LYONS, JOSEPH.
  625 ILCS 5/2-102
                                 from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 2-102
  Amends the Illinois Vehicle Code to make a technical change to a provision con-
cerning the Secretary of State's organization of administration of the Code.
      Mar 06 1997 First reading
                                            Referred to Rules
      Mar 11
                                            Assigned to Transportation & Motor
                                              Vehicles
```

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

1811 HB-1732

HB-1732 DART.

620 ILCS 5/2

from Ch. 15 1/2, par. 22.2

Amends the Aeronautics Act. Adds a caption to the Section defining "aeronautics".

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB1732 fails to create a State mandate.

HOME RULE NOTE

HB 1732 does not preempt home rule authority.

FISCAL NOTE (DOT)

There will be no fiscal impact on IDOT.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Executive

Mar 19 Assigned to Executive

Mar 19 Fiscal Note Requested STEPHENS

St Mandate Fis Nte ReqSTEPHENS Home Rule Note RequestSTEPHENS

Committee Executive

Mar 20 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo008-007-000
Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 07 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt
Apr 10

Home Rule Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt
Apr 16
Fiscal Note Filed

Apr 16 Fiscal Note Filed
Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 19 Re-committed to Rules

HB-1733 DART.

220 ILCS 5/2-104

from Ch. 111 2/3, par. 2-104

Amends the Public Utilities Act to make a technical change in the Section concerning the salaries of commissioners and the chairman of the Illinois Commerce Commission.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1733 fails to meet the definition of

a State mandate under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11
Mar 21
Assigned to Public Utilities
St Mandate Fis Note Filed
Committee Public Utilities

Committee Public Utilities Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1734 DART.

65 ILCS 5/11-74.4-10

from Ch. 24, par. 11-74.4-10

Amends the Tax Increment Allocation Act in the Illinois Municipal Code. Makes a technical change in the Section concerning payment of project costs.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB1734 fails to create a State mandate.

HOME RULE NOTE

HB 1734 does not preempt home rule authority.

FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)

HB1734 imposes no additional requirements and has no fiscal

impact on units of local government.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Revenue

Mar 20 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo006-005-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Mar 21 Fiscal Note Requested

MOORE, ANDREA
St Mandate Fis Nte
ReqMOORE, ANDREA
Home Rule Note

D. - MOODE AND

RequestMOORE, ANDREA

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 15 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Home Rule Note Filed
Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 16 Fiscal Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 19

Re-committed to Rules

HB-1735 HOWARD.

65 ILCS 5/Art. 11, Div. 31 heading

65 ILCS 5/11-31-1 from Ch. 24, par. 11-31-1 735 ILCS 5/7-119 from Ch. 110, par. 7-119

Amends the Illinois Municipal Code to apply the provisions of demolition, repair, or enclosure of abandoned or unsafe buildings by municipalities to the clean-up, inspection, testing, and remediation of hazardous substances in those buildings or on abandoned or unsafe property. Amends the Code of Civil Procedure to provide that evidence of environmental hazard, cost of clean-up, and effect on fair market value are admissible in eminent domain proceedings.

FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)

HB 1735, is permissive in nature and may have a fiscal impact on units of local government, if they choose to enact the provisions of the Act.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB1735 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

HOME RULE NOTE

HB 1735 does not preempt home rule authority. HOUSING AFFORDABILITY IMPACT NOTE

This bill has no direct impact on the cost of constructing, purchasing, owning or selling a single-family residence.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 3.

Deletes everything. Amends the Illinois Municipal Code to allow a municipality to remove or cause the removal of environmentally hazardous substances on, in, or under abandoned and unsafe property within the municipality. Allows a municipality to inspect the property and test for the presence or release of hazardous substances. Provides that the costs for inspection, testing, or remediation of the property are recoverable from the owner and may be a lien on the property. Amends the Code of Civil Procedure to provide that evidence of environmental hazard, cost of clean-up, and effect on fair market value are admissible in eminent domain proceedings.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Provides that "hazardous substances" means the same as in the Environmental Protection Act. Provides that a municipality shall apply to the circuit court for an order authorizing the remediation of property if conditions on the property, based on inspection and testing, indicate the presence of hazardous substances. Deletes a provision that a municipality shall recover the costs of inspection, testing, and remediation in the event that a No Further Remediation Letter has been issued. Makes other changes.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Apr 08

In the amendatory provisions concerning a lien for the expense of the inspection, testing, or remediation of hazardous substances on, in, or under abandoned or unsafe property, adds that the municipality may not proceed against the other assets of the real estate owners for unsatisfied costs if the lien is enforced under these provisions.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Local Government

Mar 20 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 017-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Fiscal Note Filed

St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Home Rule Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Housing Aford Note Filed

Second Reading-Short Debate

Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

Apr 09 Amendment No.01 HOWARD
Amendment referred to HRUL
Amendment No.02 HOWARD
Amendment referred to HRUL

	T.	
Apr 09— <i>Cont.</i>	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate	
•	Amendment No.01 HOWARD	,
	Rules refers to HLGV	
	Amendment No.02 HOWARD	
	Rules refers to HLGV	
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate	
Apr 10	Amendment No.03 HOWARD	
	Amendment referred to HRUL	
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate	
Apr 12	Amendment No.03 HOWARD	
	Rules refers to HLGV	
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt	
Apr 14	Amendment No.03 HOWARD	
	Be adopted	
	Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Short Dbt	
	Relld 2nd Rdng-Short Debate	
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate	
Apr 15		Adopted
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt	
Apr 18	Tabled Pursuant to Rule40(A) HFA 01 & 02	
	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot115-000-000	
Apr 23	Arrive Senate	
	Chief Sponsor TROTTER	
	Placed Calendr, First Reading	
	First reading Referred to Rules	
May 01	Assigned to Environment &	
May 08		Adopted
	Recommnded do pass as an	nend
	009-000-000	
37 00	Placed Calndr, Second Reading	
May 09	Second Reading	
	Placed Calndr, Third Reading	
37 10	Added as Chief Co-sponsor HENDON	
May 12	Filed with Secretary	
	Amendment No.02 TROTTER	
	Amendment referred to SRUL	
May 12	Added As A Co-sponsor FARLEY	
May 13	Amendment No.02 TROTTER	
Man 14	Be approved consideration	
May 14	Recalled to Second Reading	A donted
	Amendment No.02 TROTTER Placed Calndr, Third Reading	Adopted
May 16		
May 16	Third Reading - Passed 056-000-001 Arrive House	
	Place Cal Order Concurrence 01,02	
	Motion Filed Concur	
	Refer to Rules/Rul 75(a)	
	Place Cal Order Concurrence 01,02	
May 17	Motion referred to 01,02/HENE	
May 17	Place Cal Order Concurrence 01,02	
May 20	Be approved consideration	
May 20	Be approved consideration	
	H Concurs in S Amend. 01,02/118-000-000	
	Passed both Houses	
Jun 18	Sent to the Governor	
Aug 15	Governor approved	
	PUBLIC ACT 90-0393 Effective date 98-01-01	
UD 1726 CITES	- HOLBROOK.	
415 ILCS 5/21	from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1021	
415 ILCS 5/33	from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1033	
415 ILCS 5/44	from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1044	
4 4 1 77 1		

Amends the Environmental Protection Act. Provides that no person shall conduct an operation for the receipt, transfer, recycling, or other management of construction debris without maintenance of load tickets and other manifests reflecting receipt of the debris from the hauler and generator of the debris. Provides that no person shall conduct any generation, transportation, or transfer of any construction

or demolition debris without the maintenance of load tickets and manifests reflecting the transfer, disposal, or other disposition of the debris. Provides that between 100 and 300 hours of community service may be imposed, if available in the jurisdiction, upon a person who violates any provision of the Act.

FISCAL NOTE (Environmental Protection Agency)

No fiscal impact on IEPA.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Excludes public utilities from the provisions of the bill.

FISCAL NOTE (Environmental Protection Agency)

No change from previous note.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB 1736 creates a service mandate for which reimbursement of 50% to 100% of increased cost is required. No estimate of the total cost is available.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Deletes provisions concerning imposition of community service by the Pollution Control Board.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 2

No change from previous mandates note. FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 2 (EPA) No change from previous fiscal note.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Mar 11

Mar 19

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Environment & Energy

Fiscal Note Filed

Mar 20 Amendment No.01 Committee Environment & Energy ENVRMNT ENRGY H Adopted

Do Pass Amend/Short Debate 021-001-000

Fiscal Note Filed

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested AS AMENDED/HASSERT St Mandate Fis Nte RegAS AMENDED/HASSERT

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Mar 28

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

St Mandate Fis Note Filed Apr 03 Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 08 Added As A Joint Sponsor HOLBROOK Apr 09 Amendment No.02 GILES

Amendment referred to HRUL

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Amendment No.02

GILES Be adopted

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Second Reading-Short Debate Apr 10

Amendment No.02 GILES

Adopted

St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Apr 12

Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

Fiscal Note Filed Apr 14 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot115-000-000 Apr 18

Arrive Senate Apr 23

Placed Calendr, First Reading

Chief Sponsor SHAW

First reading Referred to Rules Apr 24

Assigned to Environment & Energy

Recommended do pass 010-000-000 May 01

Placed Calndr, Second Reading

May 13 Second Reading

Placed Calndr, Third Reading

May 14 Third Reading - Passed 059-000-000

> Passed both Houses Sent to the Governor

Jun 12 Aug 08 Governor approved

PUBLIC ACT 90-0344 Effective date 98-01-01

1815 HB-1737

HB-1737 BUGIELSKI.

625 ILCS 5/4-203

from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 4-203

Amends the Illinois Vehicle Code to provide that a person shall not tow a vehicle from private property without filing a notice of intent in the community at least 5 (instead of 7) days before towing.

STATÉ MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1737 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

STATE DEBT IMPACT NOTE

HB 1737 would not impact the level of State debt.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Transportation & Motor

_ Vehicles

Mar 19 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 020-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested WAIT St Mandate Fis Nte ReqWAIT

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

State Debt Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
Apr 12 Fis

Fiscal Note Request W/drawn

Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 18 Re-committed to Rules

HB-1738 GILES.

Apr 03

625 ILCS 5/6-107 from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 6-107 from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 6-206

Amends the Illinois Vehicle Code to provide that a person under 21 years of age who has been convicted for criminal defacement of property shall not be issued a license or permit or may have his or her driving privileges suspended until he or she has reached the age of 21 years. Effective immediately.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Revenue
Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1739 RONEN - SCOTT.

New Act

35 ILCS 610/2a.1 rep.

30 ILCS 115/12 from Ch. 85, par. 616

220 ILCS 5/13-511 new

220 ILCS 5/13-704 from Ch. 111 2/3, par. 13-704

220 ILCS 65/4 from Ch. 134, par. 20

Creates the Telecommunications Municipal Infrastructure Maintenance Fee Act. Imposes a personal property replacement tax fee on telecommunications retailers in the amount of 0.5% of all gross charges charged to a service address on telecommunications originating or received in this State. Allows the governing body of a municipality to impose an infrastructure maintenance fee on telecommunications retailers by ordinance or resolution. Provides that the amount of the fee shall not exceed 2.5% of all gross charges charged to a service address in the municipality for telecommunications originating or received in the municipality. Provides that no telecommunications retailer paying the infrastructure maintenance fees may be denied the right to use the public way because of the telecommunications retailer's failure to pay any other fee or to enter into any agreement for the right to use the public way. Preempts home rule. Amends the Revenue Sharing Act to require all amounts realized from the personal property tax replacement fee imposed by the Telecommunications Municipal Infrastructure Maintenance Fee Act to be deposited into the Personal Property Replacement Fund. Amends the Public Utilities Act. Requires the Commission to order any rate adjustments that are necessary, for telecommunications carriers that are regulated by the Commission, to ensure that the implementation of the Telecommunications Municipal Infrastructure Maintenance Fee Act has no significant impact on the net income of the telecommunications carriers. Provides that the municipal corporate authorities shall have 30 days (now 10) to specify where the carriers may place their lines. Requires the carriers to maintain records and accounts that are necessary for the Commission to make any findings and determinations necessary to make the appropriate rate adjustments.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Home Rule

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCOTT

Mar 11

Referred to Rules Assigned to Public Utilities Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Mar 21

HB-1740

STROGER.

65 ILCS 5/7-3-6

from Ch. 24, par. 7-3-6

Amends the Illinois Municipal Code regarding land disconnected from municipalities. Makes a technical change.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1740 fails to meet the definition of

a State mandate under the State Mandates Act.

HOME RULE NOTE

HB 1740 makes no substantive change in the law.

FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)

The bill has no fiscal impact upon the State or units of local

government.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Local Government

Mar 21

Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo009-008-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Filed

St Mandate Fis Note Filed Home Rule Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 08

Second Reading-Stnd Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

Apr 25

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1741 LYONS, JOSEPH.

625 ILCS 5/3-616 625 ILCS 5/11-1301.1	from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 3-616 from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 11-1301.1
625 ILCS 5/11-1301.2	from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 11-1301.2
625 ILCS 5/11-1301.5 new	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
625 ILCS 5/11-1301.6 new	

Amends the Illinois Vehicle Code. Provides that a physician who fraudulently certifies that a person is a person with disabilities is guilty of a Class C misdemeanor. Provides that a person to whom parking privileges were granted because of a disability shall, at the request of a peace officer, present a picture identification card as verification that the person is the person to whom a special registration plate, decal, or device was issued. Provides that a police officer who has reasonable grounds to believe that a special plate, decal, or device should be seized shall request that the Secretary of State take possession of the plate, decal, or device. Requires the Secretary to issue a picture identification card to a person who was issued a person with disabilities parking decal or device. Provides that a person who possesses or uses a person with disabilities parking decal or device who is not authorized to possess or use one is guilty of a Class C misdemeanor. Provides that performing specified acts concerning fictitious or unlawfully altered person with disabilities license plates or parking decals or devices is unlawful and a Class A misdemeanor. Provides that performing specified acts concerning fraudulent person with disabilities license plates or parking decals or devices is unlawful and a Class 4 felony. Effective immediately.

CORRECTIONAL NOTE

There will be a minimal impact on this bill. Note(s) That May Apply: Correctional; Fiscal

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Mar 11

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Transportation & Motor Vehicles

Mar 20 Correctional Note Filed Committee Transportation & Motor Vehicles Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) HB-1742 SAVIANO. from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 5-167.5

40 ILCS 5/5-167.5 40 ILCS 5/6-164.2 from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 6-164.2 40 ILCS 5/8-164.1 from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 8-164.1 40 ILCS 5/11-160.1 from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 11-160.1 30 ILCS 805/8.21 new

Amends the Chicago Police, Firefighter, Municipal, and Laborers Articles of the Pension Code. Extends the annuitant health insurance plan through December 31, 2002. Makes numerous changes relating to participation in and financing of the plan. Amends the State Mandates Act to require implementation without reimbursement. Effective immediately.

PENSION NOTE

An actuarial analysis is not yet available. PENSION IMPACT NOTE, REVISED

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Pension; State Mandates

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Personnel & Pensions Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Mar 21 Mar 28 Pension Note Filed Committee Rules Pension Note Filed May 01 Committee Rules

HB-1743 LANG.

30 ILCS 105/6z-42 new

Amends the State Finance Act. Creates the Excess Federal Grant Distributive Fund as a special fund outside of the State Treasury. Provides that the Treasurer shall, ex officio, be custodian of the Fund. Provides that all excess federal grant moneys shall be deposited into the Fund. Defines "excess federal grant moneys" as those funds received by the State from a federal agency for grant or loan programs administered by any State department or agency and by units of local government where (1) the funds have not been appropriated and (2) there is a law, regulation, or intergovernmental agreement specifying how the funds shall be allocated to the units of local government that administer the program at the local level. Provides that the State Department or agency shall certify to the Treasurer the disbursement of the stated sums of money to the named unit of local government each month. Provides that the State agency or department shall, within 10 days of certification, issue to the unit of local government a statement indicating the additional amounts that will be available as a result of the certification. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Mar 11

Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Referred to Rules

Mar 21

Election Refrm Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1744 LANG.

New Act

Creates the Grant and Loan Program Administrative Expenses Act. Provides that when a unit of local government is entitled under State or federal law or regulation to recover or retain funds to reimburse the unit of local government for its administrative expenses incurred in the administration of a grant or loan program, the unit of local government will be reimbursed for indirect and direct costs. Provides that the unit of local government shall not be reimbursed for indirect costs if that reimbursement is inconsistent with any conditions, limitations, or prohibitions imposed under federal law or regulations. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal Mar 06 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Mar 21

Assigned to State Govt Admin & Election Refrm Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1745 ACEVEDO.

625 ILCS 5/6-303

from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 6-303

625 ILCS 5/6-303.1 new 720 ILCS 5/36-1

from Ch. 38, par. 36-1

Amends the Illinois Vehicle Code and the Criminal Code of 1961. Provides that a person convicted for driving while his or her license was suspended under provisions concerning suspension of a driver's license of a person under the age of 21 years for driving while under the influence shall serve a minimum term of imprisonment of 7 consecutive days or 30 days of community service. Provides for the seizure or impoundment of a vehicle used in a violation of certain provisions concerning driving while a license or permit is suspended or revoked and provides for requirements concerning the seizure and impoundment. Amends the Criminal Code of 1961 to provide that a vehicle used in an offense prohibited by certain provisions concerning involuntary manslaughter and reckless homicide, driving while a license or permit is suspended or revoked, and driving while under the influence of alcohol or drugs may be seized. Effective immediately,

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Mar 11 Mar 21 Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

ACEVEDO AND BRADLEY. HB-1746

625 ILCS 5/1-105.5 new

625 ILCS 5/6-204 625 ILCS 5/11-208.3 625 ILCS 5/11-306

from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 6-204 from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 11-208.3 from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 11-306

Amends the Illinois Vehicle Code. Defines "automated red light enforcement system" as a system that photographically records a vehicle's response to a traffic control signal with a red light indication and is designed to obtain a photograph of the vehicle and its license plate. Provides that the owner of a vehicle used in a red signal violation shall be liable for the violation if the violation was recorded by the system, with exceptions. In a Section concerning administrative adjudication of violations, adds violations recorded by the System. Requires a municipality to forward a report of the adjudication to the Secretary of State. Effective immediately.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB1746 creates a "local government organization and structure

mandate" which requires no reimbursement by the State.

HOME RULE NOTE

HB 1746 does not preempt home rule authority.

STATE DEBT NÔTE

HB 1746 would not impact the level of State debt.

FISCAL NOTE (DOT)

HB1746 will have no fiscal impact on DOT.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 625 ILCS 5/6-204

Limits the definition of "automated red light enforcement system" to a system in a municipality with a population of 1,000,000 or more. Removes provisions concerning a municipality forwarding a report of an adjudication to determine liability for a violation recorded by an automated red light enforcement system to the Secretary of State instead of requiring the clerk of the court to forward a report of the conviction to the Secretary. In provisions holding the owner of a vehicle used in a red signal violation liable for the violation if the violation was recorded by a red light enforcement system, adds an exception for if the violation occurred when the vehicle was rented to another. In the provision concerning the exception for when the violation occurred when the vehicle was leased to another, provides that within 30 (instead of 10) days of receiving notice of the violation, the owner shall submit the name and address of the lessee. Provides that a municipality may enact an ordinance that provides for the use of an automated red light enforcement system to enforce the red signal violation provisions of the Vehicle Code that result in or involve a motor vehicle accident, leaving the scene of a motor vehicle accident, or reckless driving that results in bodily injury.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Provides that the provisions concerning an owner of a vehicle used in the red signal violation being liable for the violation if the violation was recorded by the red light enforcement system are subject to prosecutorial discretion. Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

174	7	CHES			
A	Apr 2	.5		Calendar Consideration PR Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)	
A	Apr 2	.4	Added As A Co-sponsor BR		PP
			Amendment No.02 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std D	ACEVEDO	Adopted
A	Apr 2	.3	Second Reading-Stnd Deba Amendment No.01	te ACEVEDO	Adopted
1	ibi i	,	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt		
1	Apr 1	7	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	Fiscal Note Filed	
F	zhi i	۷	Amendment N0.02	Be adopted	
_	Apr 1	2	Amendment referred t Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Amendment No.02	o HRUL ACEVEDO	
A	Apr 1	0	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Amendment No.02	ACEVEDO	
A	Apr 0	9	Amendment No.01	ACEVEDO Be adopted	
A	Apr 0	77	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	St Mandate Fis Note Filed Home Rule Note Filed State Debt Note Filed	
		-	Amendment No.01 Amendment referred t Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	o HRUL	
a	Mar 2	20	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Amendment No.01	Home Rule Note Requests ACEVEDO	
			Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	Fiscal Note Requested WA St Mandate Fis Nte RegW	
N	Mar 1	19		Vehicles Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo01	2-006-002
	Mar I	1997	First reading	Assigned to Transportation	& Motor

HB-1747 GILES.

> 20 ILCS 2705/49.16 from Ch. 127, par. 49.16

Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois. Requires the Department of Transportation to deliver to the Governor and the General Assembly a 5-year highway improvement program in April of each year, a record of accomplishments by the 1st of November each year, and a current fiscal year highway projects report by the 1st of January each year. Sets out the information required in each report.

FISCAL IMPACT NOTE (DOT)

There will be additional administrative and printing costs associated with the preparation of more frequent and detailed

reports. These costs are indeterminate at this time.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Mar 11

Assigned to Transportation & Motor Vehicles

Fiscal Note Filed Mar 18

Committee Transportation & Motor

Referred to Rules

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1748 FLOWERS.

Mar 21

35 ILCS 5/211 new

Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act to create for each employer (i) a wage credit equal to 10% of the first \$10,000 and 20% of the second \$10,000 paid to Welfare-To-Work employees up to \$3,000 per year per employee for up to 3 years, (ii) a basic skills training credit equal to \$15 per hour, up to 150 hours, for basic skills training provided to Welfare-to-Work employees up to \$2,250 per year per employee for up to 3 years, and (iii) a support services credit equal to the cost of providing support services to a Welfare-To-Work employee up to \$2,250 per employee per year for up to 3 years. Provides that these credits will be available for tax years beginning on or after January 1, 1997 and ending on or before December 30, 2007. Provides that an employer may not claim these credits until the employee has been continuously employed by the employer for a minimum of 6 months. Effective immediately.

```
STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE
HB1748 fails to create a State mandate.
```

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Revenue)

HB 1748 can potentially reduce state revenue by as much as

\$292.5 million annually.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 06 1997 First reading Mar 11

Mar 21

Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo007-004-000

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Revenue

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested MOORE, ANDREA St Mandate Fis Nte ReqMOORE, ANDREA

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 07

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Apr 09

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Filed

Apr 23

Second Reading-Stnd Debate Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 25

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1749 FANTIN.

35 ILCS 5/211 new

Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act. Provides that beginning with tax years ending on or after December 31, 1997 and ending with tax years ending on or before December 31, 2001, a corporation is entitled to a credit in the amount of 25% of the amounts directly invested by the corporation during the tax year for the voluntary environmental remediation of contaminated sites located in the State. Provides that any excess credit may be carried forward and applied to tax liability for 5 years.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal Mar 06 1997 First reading

Mar 11 Mar 21 Referred to Rules Assigned to Revenue Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1750 JOHNSON, TOM.

740 ILCS 180/1

from Ch. 70, par. 1

Amends the Wrongful Death Act. Permits a civil action to enjoin a health care professional or other person from aiding a suicide. Permits certain relatives and heirs of a person who committed suicide or attempted suicide to obtain compensatory or punitive damages from a health care professional or other person who assisted in the suicide or attempted suicide. Effective immediately.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Mar 20

Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law Motion Do Pass-Lost 005-002-003

HJUA

Remains in CommiJudiciary I - Civil

Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1751 ERWIN - WINKEL - BIGGERT.

105 ILCS 5/2-3.120 new 110 ILCS 205/9.09a new

Amends the School Code and the Board of Higher Education Act. Authorizes the State Board of Education and the Board of Higher Education to reimburse not-for-profit arts organizations and cultural institutions for the costs of providing educational programs to students.

FISCAL NOTE (State Bd. of Ed.)

Because HB 1751 is permissive in nature, the bill will impose new costs on ISBE or IBHE. It will, however, create an addi-

tional budgetary pressure for funding. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE (SBE)

No change from SBE fiscal note.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

In referring to the not-for-profit entities entitled to reimbursement, replaces references to "arts organizations" with references to "arts and humanities organizations".

STATE DEBT IMPACT NOTE

HB 1751 would not have an impact on the level of State debt.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Higher Education

Mar 20

Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 015-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested BLACK St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBLACK

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Mar 26

Fiscal Note Filed

St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 09 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Relid 2nd Rdng-Short Debate Amendment No.01

Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

Amendment referred to HRUL

Added As A Joint Sponsor WINKEL Apr 10 Pid Cai Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT

Amendment No.01 ERWIN Apr 11 Be adopted

Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Short Dbt Rclld 2nd Rdng-Short Debate Apr 14

ERWIN Amendment No.01 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Adopted

3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot110-008-000

Arrive Senate

Apr 15

Placed Calendr, First Reading Chief Sponsor DILLARD

First reading Apr 16

Referred to Rules State Debt Note Filed

Apr 25

Assigned to Education

May 01 Added as Chief Co-sponsor PARKER May 07 Added As A Co-sponsor CULLERTON Added as Chief Co-sponsor CULLERTON

May 09 Recommended do pass 010-000-000 Placed Calndr, Second Reading

Second Reading May 12

Placed Calndr, Third Reading May 15 Third Reading - Passed 050-007-000

Passed both Houses Jun 13 Sent to the Governor Aug 10 Governor approved

PUBLIC ACT 90-0361 Effective date 98-01-01

HR.1752 SCHOENBERG - LEITCH.

50 ILCS 125/5

from Ch. 85, par. 475

Amends the Government Salary Withholding Act. Allows a local governmental agency to restrict payroll deductions to locally based United Funds whose benefiting agencies use a majority of their funds to provide services to individuals and families in the community and surrounding area. Effective immediately.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Mar 13 Added As A Joint Sponsor LEITCH
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1753 YOUNGE.

775 ILCS 5/7-105

from Ch. 68, par. 7-105

Amends the Illinois Human Rights Act. Provides that the Department of Human Rights shall monitor State agency employment practices to ensure compliance with applicable State laws and administrative rules. Provides that the Department shall monitor progress and make recommendations to the Governor and the General Assembly concerning the State's compliance with the work activity and employment components of the Personal Responsibility and Work Opportunity Reconciliation Act of 1996.

FISCAL NOTE (Human Rights Commission) There will be no fiscal impact on this Dept. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE HB 1753 fails to create a State mandate. FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Human Rights)

Total fiscal impact on HB 1753 is \$447,461.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Human Services

Mar 20 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo006-004-000
Picd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested ZICKUS
St Mandate Fis Nte RegZICKUS

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Mar 21 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 10 Fiscal Note Filed
Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 11 Second Reading-Stnd Debate
Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

Apr 14 3d Reading Consideration PP Calendar Consideration PP.

Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1754 YOUNGE.

Appropriates \$1 to the Department of Human Services for the development, in accordance with Section 4-0.5 of the Illinois Public Aid Code, of an alternative program of mutual responsibility between the Department and clients to allow families to become self-sufficient or employed as quickly as possible. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Human Services

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1755 PUGH.

20 ILCS 605/46.19a

from Ch. 127, par. 46.19a

Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois concerning grants from the Department of Commerce and Community Affairs. Adds a caption.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB 1755 fails to create a State mandate.

FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)

HB 1755 does not have a fiscal impact on DCCA.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Mar 21 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo007-004-001

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 08 Fiscal Note Requested CLAYTON
St Mandate Fis Nte ReqCLAYTON

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 15 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 16

Fiscal Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 23

Second Reading-Stnd Debate Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 25

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1756 DAVIS, MONIQUE.

30 ILCS 505/9.05

from Ch. 127, par. 132.9e

Amends the Illinois Purchasing Act by adding a caption to the Section concerning human services contracts or grants.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to State Govt Admin & Election Refrm

Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

SILVA - YOUNGE - MCKEON - BLACK - TURNER, ART AND KENNER. HB-1757

20 ILCS 3975/3 from Ch. 48, par. 2103

Amends the Illinois Human Resource Investment Council Act. Makes technical changes in the Section concerning the composition of Council.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes everything. Amends the Illinois Human Resource Investment Council Act. Provides that the Council shall include representatives from 3 separate community based organizations, which are directly involved in job training or work force development (now a community based organization). Provides that the Council shall also include representatives from each of the 4 caucuses of the General Assembly, chosen by each of the 4 leaders. Deletes provision stating that additional members may be chosen from the State legislature. Effective immediately.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE
In the opinion of DCCA, HB1757 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)

HB1757, imposes no additional requirements and does not have a fiscal impact on units of local gov't.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 3

Deletes reference to: 20 ILCS 3975/3 Adds reference to:

20 ILCS 605/46.19j new

Deletes everything. Amends the Civil Administrative Code of III. Provides that DCCA shall administer a Job Training and Economic Development Demostration Grant Program. Provides that the Director shall make not less than 12 and not more than 20 demonstration project grants. Sets requirements for participation in the program. Provides that DCCA shall adopt rules for the program and shall create an application procedure for those grants to be awarded beginning in FY1998. Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

141 at 00 1997	i iist icading	Referred to Rules
Mar 11		Assigned to State Govt Admin &
		Election Refrm
Mar 19	Added As A Joint Sponsor	
Mar 21	Amendment No.01	ST GV-ELC RFM H Adopted
	1 2110121110111 1 (010 1	Do Pass Amend/Short Debate
	•	012-000-000
	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht D	bt
Apr 07	J	Fiscal Note Requested PARKE
•	•	St Mandate Fis Note Filed
	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	
Apr 10		Fiscal Note Filed
1.p1 10	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	I IDUA I TOTO I NOG
Apr 12	Second Reading-Short Deb	nate
11p1 12	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht I	
Apr 19	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Voi	
	Arrive Senate	1111-000-000
Apr 23		
4 25	Placed Calendr, First Read	ng
Apr 25	Chief Sponsor GARCIA	
Apr 29	First reading	Referred to Rules
		Assigned to State Government

Operations

May 08		Recommended do pass 00	9-000-000
	Placed Calndr, Second Read	dng	
May 09	Second Reading		
	Placed Calndr, Third Readi	ng	
May 14	Filed with Secretary	_	
•	Amendment No.01	GARCIA	
	Amendment referred	to SRUL	
	Filed with Secretary		
	Amendment No.02	GARCIA	
	Amendment referred		
	Added as Chief Co-sponsor		
	Amendment No.01	GARCIA	
	Rules refers to	SGOA	
	Amendment No.02	GARCIA	
	Rules refers to	SGOA	
May 15	Filed with Secretary	500.1	
1714, 10	Amendment No.03	GARCIA	
	Amendment referred		
	Amendment No.03	GARCIA	
	Rules refers to	SGOA	
May 16	Amendment No.01	GARCIA	
1114 10	7 Milondifficate 1 vo.0 1	Postponed	
	Amendment No.02	GARCIA	
	THIOLIGITOIL T (0.02	Postponed	
	Amendment No.03	GARCIA	
	12.101121121121121	Be adopted	
	Recalled to Second Readin		
	Amendment No.03	GARCIA	Adopted
	Placed Calndr, Third Readi		F
	Added as Chief Co-sponsor	OBAMA	
	Third Reading - Passed 05	8-000-000	
	Tabled Pursuant to Rule5-	4(A) SA'S 01.02	
	Third Reading - Passed 05	8-000-000	
	Arrive House		
	Place Cal Order Concurrer	nce 03	
May 17	Motion Filed Concur		
1.11, 1,	Refer to Rules/Rul 75(a)		
	Place Cal Order Concurrer	nce 03	
May 19	Motion referred to	03/HSGE	
1,11, 1,	Place Cal Order Concurren		
May 21	Added As A Co-sponsor M		
,		Be approved consideration	n
	Place Cal Order Concurren		
May 22	H Concurs in S Amend, 03		
, -	Passed both Houses		
	Added As A Co-sponsor K	ENNER	
	Added As A Co-sponsor B		
	Added As A Co-sponsor T	URNER.ART	
Jun 20	Sent to the Governor		
Aug 17	Governor approved		
- - ·	PUBLIC ACT 90-0474	Effective date 98-01-01	
1758 RONE	EN – CHRRIE – BERGMAN	FLOWERS - MOOPE F	LICENE

HB-1758 RONEN – CURRIE – BERGMAN – FLOWERS – MOORE, EUGENE. 305 ILCS 5/12-4.33 new

Amends the Illinois Public Aid Code to provide that the Department of Public Aid, or the Department of Human Services as successor agency to the Department of Public Aid for the purposes of administering some aspects of welfare reform, shall collect and report on information in addition to that required under the federal welfare reform law for those who receive Temporary Assistance for Needy Families ("TANF") and those who are eligible for other cash benefit programs, which reports shall be made available to the public. Provides that the Department shall contract with experts for a longitudinal study of the implementation of the TANF program and other welfare reforms, listing criteria, and requiring interim reports to the General Assembly and the Governor, available to the public, with a final report in March 2005. Effective immediately.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB 1758 fails to create a State mandate. FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Public Aid) The TANF longitudinal evaluation would cost between \$3 M and \$4 M from 1997 to 2004; the Non-Citizen study would cost \$300,000 between 1997 and 2001.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes everything. Reinserts language similar to language in the bill as introduced but makes changes in the way Department data based on the implementation of welfare reforms will be distributed; provides that the Department shall seek a university to perform the longitudinal study of TANF and related welfare reforms; and provides that the Department shall cooperate in, rather than commission, a study of the impact upon Illinois resident non-citizens of the denial or termination of assistance as a result of the federal welfare reform law. Makes other changes. Effective immediately.

FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (Dept. of Public Aid) HB 1758, with H-am 1, does not have a fiscal impact on DPA. HOME RULE NOTE, H-AM 2 HB-1758, with H-am 2, does not preempt home rule. NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal Mar 06 1997 First reading Added As A Joint Sponsor CURRIE Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Human Services Mar 20 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 011-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Fiscal Note Requested ZICKUS St Mandate Fis Nte RegZICKUS Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Mar 21 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Fiscal Note Filed Apr 08 Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Second Reading-Short Debate Apr 09 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Relld 2nd Rdng-Short Debate Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Apr 10 Amendment No.01 RONEN Amendment referred to HRUL Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Added As A Co-sponsor BERGMAN Amendment No.01 RONEN Apr 11 Be adopted Adopted Amendment No.01 RONEN Fiscal Note Requested AS AMENDED/BLACK Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Apr 12 Fiscal Note Filed Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Apr 14 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Rolld 2nd Rdng-Short Debate Apr 15 Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Apr 16 Amendment No.02 RONEN Amendment referred to HRUL Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Relid 2nd Rdng-Short Debate RONEN Amendment No.02 Rules refers to HHSV Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Apr 17 Added As A Co-sponsor FLOWERS Apr 18 Amendment No.02 RONEN Be adopted Home Rule Note RequestAS AMENDED/BLACK Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Apr 23 Home Rule Note Filed

Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE, EUGENE

Apr 25

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1759 SCOTT - SILVA.

305 ILCS 5/9A-2

from Ch. 23, par. 9A-2

Amends the Education, Training, and Employment Article of the Illinois Public Aid Code. Makes a technical change in provisions defining "recipient" as used in this Article.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SILVA

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Human Services Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1760 LYONS, JOSEPH.

625 ILCS 5/6-105 from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 6-105 625 ILCS 5/6-105.5 new 625 ILCS 5/6-107 from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 6-107 625 ILCS 5/6-109 from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 6-109

Amends the Illinois Vehicle Code to provide for the issuance of intermediate driver's licenses to applicants 16 years of age or more if certain requirements are met. The license entitles the holder to drive unaccompanied except between one o'clock a.m. and 6 o'clock a.m. Provides that a driver's license without restrictions may be issued to an applicant 17 years old if certain requirements are met. Adds the requirement that a minor issued an instruction permit be accompanied by a person who is at least 21 years of age. Requires the examination of an applicant for an intermediate driver's license to include an actual demonstration of the applicant's ability to exercise ordinary and reasonable control of the operation of a motor vehicle. Effective immediately.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB 1760 fails to create a State mandate.

FISCAL NOTE (Secretary of State)

First reading

HB1760 would have a minimal fiscal impact on the SOS Office.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Adds reference to:

Mar 06 1997

625 ILCS 5/11-1429 new

Further amends the Vehicle Code to provide that a minor may not drive between the hours of one o'clock a.m. and 6 o'clock a.m. unless accompanied by a parent or the minor is driving to or from work or because of a medical emergency.

Referred to Rules

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 11 Assigned to Executive Mar 19 Fiscal Note Requested STEPHENS St Mandate Fis Nte ReqSTEPHENS Committee Executive Mar 20 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 015-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Mar 21 Amendment No.01 LYONS.JOSEPH Amendment referred to HRUL Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt St Mandate Fis Note Filed Apr 03 Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 09 Fiscal Note Filed Amendment No.01 LYONSJOSEPH Be adopted Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 16 Second Reading-Short Debate Amendment No.01 LYONS, JOSEPH Adopted Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1761 SCULLY - LYONS, JOSEPH.

625 ILCS 5/11-1429 new

Amends the Vehicle Code to provide that a minor may not drive between the hours of one o'clock a.m. and 6 o'clock a.m. unless accompanied by a parent or the minor is driving to or from work or because of a medical emergency. Effective immediately.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE			
HB 1761 fails to create a State mandate.			
FISCAL NOT	FISCAL NOTE (Secretary of State)		
HB1761 would	have no fiscal impact on the	SOS Office.	
Mar 06 1997	First reading	Referred to Rules	
Mar 11		Assigned to Executive	
Mar 19	r	Fiscal Note Requested STEPHENS	
		St Mandate Fis Nte ReqSTEPHENS	
		Committee Executive	
Mar 20		Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 015-000-000.	
	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Db		
Apr 03		St Mandate Fis Note Filed	
	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt		
Apr 09	_	Fiscal Note Filed	
	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt		
Apr 12	Second Reading-Short Deb		
	Pid Cai Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht D		
Apr 14	Relld 2nd Rdng-Short Deba		
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debat		
Apr 24	Primary Sponsor Changed		
	Added As A Joint Sponsor		
	Amendment No.01	SCULLY	
	Amendment referred		
	Amendment No.01	SCULLY	
	Rules refers to	HEXC	
4 05	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debat		
Apr 25	Amendment No.01	SCULLY	
	Hold 2nd Ddg Chart Dahat	Be adopted	
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debat	C	

HB-1762 KENNER.

35 ILCS 5/211 new

Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act to create a credit for an individual in the amount of 20% of the federal earned income tax credit for that individual beginning with tax years beginning on or after January 1, 1998, and ending with tax years ending on or before December 30, 2003.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 06 1997First readingReferred to RulesMar 11Assigned to RevenueMar 21Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1763 SCOTT.

10 ILCS 5/7-8.02

from Ch. 46, par. 7-8.02

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Amends the Election Code by making a technical change to the Section concerning State's Attorney and Superintendent of Multi-County Educational Service Region committees.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to State Govt Admin &
Election Refrm
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1764 SCOTT.

10 ILCS 5/9-1.3

from Ch. 46, par. 9-1.3

Amends the Election Code by making a technical change to the Section of the campaign finance Article defining "candidate".

Mar 06 1997 First reading Candidate .

Mar 11 Referred to Rules Assigned to State Govt Admin & Election Refrm

Mar 21 **HB-1765 GILES.**

10 ILCS 5/9-1.1

from Ch. 46, par. 9-1.1

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Amends the Election Code in the campaign finance Article by making a technical change to the Section defining "Board".

FISCAL NOTE (State Board of Elections)
There would be minimal fiscal impact on SBE.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE In the opinion of DCCA, HB1765 fails to create a State mandate under the State Mandates Act. Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to State Govt Admin & Election Refrm

Mar 21 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo007-005-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 03 Fiscal Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 07 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Second Reading-Stnd Debate Apr 09

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

3rd Rdg-Stnd Dbt-Pass/V064-049-004 Apr 14

Apr 15 Arrive Senate

Placed Calendr, First Reading Apr 21 Chief Sponsor KLEMM

Referred to Rules Apr 23 First reading

HB-1766 GILES.

> 20 ILCS 5/2 from Ch. 127, par. 2

Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois by making a technical change to the Section defining "department".

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to State Govt Admin & Election Refrm Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1767 SCOTT.

> 20 ILCS 5/9 from Ch. 127, par. 9

Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois by making a technical change to the Section concerning the qualifications and salaries of executive and administrative officers.

FISCAL NOTE (Bureau of the Budget)

No substantive changes which increase or decrease State expenditures or revenues.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB1767 fails to create a State mandate under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Mar 21 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo007-005-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Filed Mar 27

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 07 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 12 Second Reading-Stnd Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

Re-committed to Rules Apr 18

HB-1768 SCOTT.

> 20 ILCS 5/1 from Ch. 127, par. 1

Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois by making a technical change

to the short title.

Mar 06 1997 Referred to Rulès First reading

Assigned to State Govt Admin & Mar 11

Election Refrm

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1769 SCOTT.

> 10 ILCS 5/9-1.11 from Ch. 46, par. 9-1.11

Amends the Election Code by making a technical change to the Section of the campaign finance Article defining "public official."

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to State Govt Admin & Election Refrm Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) HB-1770 GILES. from Ch. 127, par. 601-101 5 ILCS 420/1-101 Amends the Illinois Governmental Ethics Act by making technical changes tothe short title. Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to State Govt Admin & Election Refrm Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) HR-1771 SCOTT. 10 ILCS 5/7-10.2 from Ch. 46, par. 7-10.2 Amends the Election Code by making a technical change to the Section concerning the names of candidates on a petition or certificate for nomination. Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to State Govt Admin & Election Refrm Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) HB-1772 SCOTT. 20 ILCS 5/14 from Ch. 127, par. 14 Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois by making a technical change to the Section concerning the oath of office for officers. FISCAL NOTE (Bureau of the Budget) No substantive changes which increase or decrease State expenditures or revenues. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE In the opinion of DCCA, HB1772 fails to create a State mandate under the State Mandates Act. Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to State Govt Admin & Election Refrm Mar 21 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo007-005-000 Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Mar 27 Fiscal Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt St Mandate Fis Note Filed Apr 07 Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Second Reading-Stnd Debate Apr 12 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt Apr 18 Re-committed to Rules HB-1773 GILES. 20 ILCS 5/9.01 from Ch. 127, par. 9.01 Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois by making a technical change to the Section concerning tuition reimbursement for officers. Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to State Govt Admin & Election Refrm Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) HB-1774 SCOTT. 10 ILCS 5/7-6 from Ch. 46, par. 7-6 Amends the Election Code by making technical changes to the Section concerning expenses of conducting a primary election. Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to State Govt Admin & Election Refrm Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1775 ERWIN – FANTIN.

10 ILCS 5/1A-16 new

10 ILCS 5/2A-1.1 from Ch. 46, par. 2A-1.1 10 ILCS 5/7-8 from Ch. 46, par. 7-8

10 ILCS 5/8-4 105 ILCS 5/33-1 from Ch. 46, par. 8-4 from Ch. 122, par. 33-1

Amends the Election Code and the School Code. Changes the general primary election in 1998 from the third Tuesday in March to the last Tuesday in August. Requires the State Board of Elections to assess the move for the General Assembly.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; State Mandates

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules Assigned to Executive

Mar 11 Mar 14

Added As A Co-sponsor FANTIN

Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1776 KUBIK - CURRIE.

5 ILCS 140/3.5 new

5 ILCS 140/8

from Ch. 116, par. 208

Amends the Freedom of Information Act. Provides that public bodies shall act with reasonable dispatch to store and make available public records in electronic form. Provides that a public body shall indicate which portions of public records provided in electronic form have been deleted and the extent of those deletions.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes the provision that provides that a public body shall act with reasonable dispatch to store and make available public records in electronic form.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor CURRIE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to State Govt Admin & Election Refrm

Mar 20

Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 012-000-000

Adopted

Apr 08

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Second Reading-Short Debate

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 11

Amendment No.01 KUBIK Amendment referred to HRUL Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Short Dbt

Rolld 2nd Rdng-Short Debate Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

Apr 12

Amendment No.01 KUBIK Be adopted

Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

Apr 16

Amendment No.01 KUBIK

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 25

3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot114-001-000

Apr 29

Arrive Senate

Nov 14

Placed Calendr, First Reading

Sen Sponsor KLEMM

First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-1777 SCHOENBERG - LEITCH - TENHOUSE AND HOEFT.

205 ILCS 616/47 new

Amends the Electronic Fund Transfer Act. Provides that an entity whose principal place of business is not in Illinois may not process interchange transactions in Illinois unless entities with their principal place of business in Illinois may process interchange transactions in that other state. Provides that the Commissioner of Banks and Trust Companies has the authority to make determinations regarding reciprocity. Does not prohibit or affect arrangements in effect before the effective date of this amendatory Act. Effective immediately.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Financial Institutions)

There would be no fiscal impact on the Department.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)

HB1777 fails to create a State mandate.

HOME RULE NOTE

HB1777 does not affect units of local gov't. and does not

preempt home rule authority.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Financial Institutions

Mar 11 Mar 19

Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 020-007-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Mar 20		Fiscal Note Requested BLACK St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBLACK Fiscal Note Filed
	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	Tiscar I vote I nea
Mar 25	Added As A Joint Sponsor	LEITCH
25	Added As A Co-sponsor TE	
Apr 07		St Mandate Fis Note Filed
	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	
Apr 12	Second Reading-Short Deb	ate
• • -	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht D	
Apr 15		Home Rule Note RequestMAUTINO
-	Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Short Dbt	
Apr 18	_	Home Rule Note Filed
	Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Short Db	İ
Apr 24	Added As A Co-sponsor HO	DEFT
Apr 25		Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
HB-1778 MCGUI	RE - CROSS.	
105 ILCS 5/7-2b re	en.	
	•	ection relating to the annexation of
non-coterminous ter	ritory from an elementar	y or high school district.
Mar 06 1997	First reading	Referred to Rules
Mar 07	Added As A Joint Sponsor	CROSS
Mar 11	•	Assigned to Elementary & Secondary Education
Mar 20		Motion Do Pass-Lost 009-009-001
Mai 20		HELM
		Remains in CommiElementary &
		Secondary Education
Mar 21		Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
HB-1779 BIGGEI)T·	no note realist real y(2)
		10.1/0
755 ILCS 5/11-13		10 1/2, par. 11-13
755 ILCS 5/11a-18	from Ch. 1	10 1/2, par. 11a-18
Amends the Prob	ate Act in the Article rega	arding minors and the Article regard-

Amends the Probate Act in the Article regarding minors and the Article regarding guardians for disabled adults. Provides that, without impairing the power of the court, if the guardian of the estate of a ward or minor and another person as next friend represent the ward or guardian in a legal action in which the attorney representing the guardian and next friend is paid on a contingent fee basis, the guardian of the estate shall not participate in or have any duty to review the prosecution of the action, its settlement, or the award of attorney's fees. Effective immediately.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 00 1997	First reading	Referred to Rules
Mar 11		Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law
Mar 21		Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 011-000-000
	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dl	ot
Apr 08	Second Reading-Short Deb	ate
-	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht D	Obt '
Apr 11	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot	114-000-000
Apr 14	Arrive Senate	
-	Placed Calendr, First Readr	ng
Apr 16	Chief Sponsor CRONIN	
Apr 17	First reading	Referred to Rules
Apr 30		Assigned to Judiciary
May 07		Recommended do pass 009-000-000
	Placed Calndr, Second Read	ing
May 08	Second Reading	
	Placed Calndr, Third Readi	ng ,
May 14	Third Reading - Passed 057	7-000-000
	Passed both Houses	
Jun 12	Sent to the Governor	
Aug 08	Governor approved	
	PUBLIC ACT 90-0345	Effective date 97-08-08

HB-1780 MCGUIRE – SAVIANO – SCHAKOWSKY – FLOWERS – LEITCH, MCK-EON, RONEN, BOLAND, MOORE,EUGENE, SCOTT, GILES, FEIGEN-HOLTZ, FANTIN, HOLBROOK AND DAVIS,STEVE. 20 ILCS 2405/3

from Ch. 23, par. 3434

Amends the Illinois Act on the Aging by providing that beginning with fiscal year 1998 and fully implemented within 3 fiscal years and thereafter, the vendors of homemaker and chore housekeeper services shall receive a rate increase in a percentage equal to the percent increase in the federal minimum wage each time the federal minimum wage is increased. Amends the Disabled Persons Rehabilitation Act by providing that personal care attendants shall receive a percentage increase in wages equal to the percent increase in the federal minimum wage each time the federal minimum wage is increased. Effective July 1, 1997.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Aging)
There would be an increase of \$22,869,000; allowance of a 3-yr.
phase-in period would reduce annual cost to \$7,623,000.
FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Rehab. Services)
FY98 cost would be \$5.3 M and FY99 cost would be \$7.0 M, assum-

ing the minimum wage remains static after 9/1/97.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Amends the Illinois Act on the Aging to provide that beginning with fiscal year 1998 and fully implemented within 3 fiscal years, vendors of homemaker and chore housekeeper services shall receive a rate increase of 21%, and thereafter the vendors shall receive a rate increase in a percentage equal to the percent increase in the federal minimum wage. Amends the Disabled Persons Rehabilitation Act to provide that beginning with fiscal year 1998 and fully implemented within 3 fiscal years, personal care attendants shall receive a wage increase of 21%, and thereafter the attendants shall receive a wage increase in a percentage equal to the percent increase in the federal minimum wage.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal Mar 06 1997 First reading Added As A Joint Sponsor SAVIANO Added As A Co-sponsor SCHAKOWSKY Added As A Co-sponsor FLOWERS Added As A Co-sponsor LEITCH Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Aging Mar 18 Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Mar 19 Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor BOLAND Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE, EUGENE Mar 20 Fiscal Note Requested LAWFER Committee Aging Added As A Co-sponsor SCOTT Added As A Co-sponsor GILES Added As A Co-sponsor FEIGENHOLTZ Added As A Co-sponsor FANTIN Mar 21 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 019-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Mar 25 Fiscal Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Mar 26 Fiscal Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Second Reading-Short Debate Apr 08 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Added As A Co-sponsor HOLBROOK Apr 09 Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS, STEVE Relld 2nd Rdng-Short Debate Apr 14 Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Apr 15 Amendment No.01 MCGUIRE Amendment referred to HRUL Amendment No.01 MCGUIRE Be adopted Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Apr 16 Amendment No.01 MCGUIRE Adopted Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot094-019-001 Apr 18 Arrive Senate Apr 23 Placed Calendr, First Reading Chief Sponsor SYVERSON

First reading

Referred to Rules

Apr 25

Added as Chief Co-sponsor OBAMA

HB-1781 MCKEON - SAVIANO.

225 ILCS 46/55

Amends the Health Care Worker Background Check Act to allow a health care worker suspended from employment based on an inaccurate criminal background check to recover backpay from his or her employer for the period of suspension.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Public Health)

No fiscal implications to this Dept.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1781 creates a "Personal mandate" which requires a 100% reimbursement from the State under the

State Mandates Act.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal Mar 06 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SAVIANO

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Human Services
Mar 21 Fiscal Note Requested ZICKUS
St Mandate Fis Nte ReqZICKUS

Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 011-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Mar 26 Fiscal Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
Apr 03 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
Apr 16 Second Reading-Short Debate

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt
Apr 18 Re-committed to Rules

HB-1782 SMITH,MICHAEL - SCHAKOWSKY - RONEN - BOLAND - MOORE,EUGENE, WOOLARD, PHELPS, MAUTINO, MCGUIRE, CURRY,JULIE AND DAVIS,STEVE.

20 ILCS 105/4.02 20 ILCS 2405/3 from Ch. 23, par. 6104.02 from Ch. 23, par. 3434

Amends the Illinois Act on the Aging and the Disabled Persons Rehabilitation Act. Provides that the Department on Aging and the Department of Human Services shall make available a registry of the service providers to recipients or potential recipients of services.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Aging) No fiscal implications to this Dept.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Rehab. Services)

The Department estimates that the cost for the development and maintenance of this registry at \$280,000 for the first year and maintenance at \$230,000 per year thereafter.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Provides that the Department on Aging shall make available a registry of home-makers to recipients or potential recipients of these preventive services. Provides that at the district offices, the Department of Human Services shall make available a registry of homemakers and personal attendants to recipients or potential recipients of these preventive services. Provides that homemakers or personal attendants may request in writing to have their names removed from the registry. Deletes the provisions requiring the Departments to make available a registry of all service providers.

FISCAL NOTE, AMENDED (Dept. of Rehab. Services)

As amended, this legislation has no fiscal impact on this Dept.

FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (Dept. of Aging)

The total fiscal impact on HB 1782 would be \$95,956.00.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 06 1997 First reading Mar 11 Referred to Rules Assigned to Aging

Mar 14 Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHAKOWSKY

Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor BOLAND

Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE, EUGENE

Mar 20	Fiscal Note Requested LAWFER				
Mar 21	Committee Aging Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 014-005-000				
Mar 26	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Fiscal Note Filed				
Apr 11	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Amendment No.01 SMITH,MICHAEL Amendment referred to HRUL				
Apr 12	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Amendment No.01 SMITH,MICHAEL Be adopted				
	Second Reading-Short Debate Amendment No.01 SMITH, MICHAEL Adopted Fiscal Note Requested AS AMENDED/BLACK				
Apr 15	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Fiscal Note Filed				
Apr 16	Fiscal Note Filed Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Added As A Co-sponsor WOOLARD Added As A Co-sponsor PHELPS Added As A Co-sponsor MAUTINO Added As A Co-sponsor MCGUIRE Added As A Co-sponsor CURRY, JULIE				
	Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS,STEVE				
Apr 18	Re-committed to Rules				
	NO – FLOWERS – SCHAKOWSKY – FANTIN – MCKEON, HOL- (, DAVIS,STEVE, BOLAND AND SMITH,MICHAEL.				
20 ILCS 105/4.02 20 ILCS 2405/3					
	ois Act on the Aging. Provides that vendors of homemaker and				
chore housekeeper services shall receive a rate increase of at least 3% but no more than 5% on July 1 of each year based on the Consumer Price Index for All Urban Consumers as determined by the United States Department of Labor. Amends the Disabled Persons Rehabilitation Act. Provides that personal care attendants shall receive an automatic cost of living allowance of at least 3% but no more than 5% on July 1 of each year based on the Consumer Price Index for All Urban Consumers as determined by the United States Department of Labor. Effective July 1, 1997. FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Rehabilitation Services)					
in FY98, and a	ants wage increase would cost \$2.5 M to \$4.2 M as much as \$8.6 M in FY99 (over FY97 levels).				
Increase to pro	FISCAL NOTE (Dept. on Aging) Increase to program costs in FY98 would range from \$3,267,000				
to \$5,445,000. Note(s) That Ma	y Apply: Fiscal				
Mar 06 1997	First reading				
	Added As A Joint Sponsor FLOWERS Added As A Co-sponsor SCHAKOWSKY				
Mar 11	Referred to Rules Assigned to Aging				
Mar 14	Added As A Co-sponsor FANTIN				
Mar 19 Mar 21	Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 020-000-000				
Wai 21	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Fiscal Note Requested LAWFER				
Apr 09	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Added As A Co-sponsor HOLBROOK				
•	Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS,STEVE				
Apr 10	Fiscal Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt				
Apr 11	Fiscal Note Filed				
Apr 12	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Second Reading-Short Debate				
Apr 18	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Added As A Co-sponsor BOLAND				
-	Added As A Co-sponsor SMITH,MICHAEL 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot103-012-000				

Apr 23 Arrive Senate

Placed Calendr, First Reading

Chief Sponsor TROTTER

Apr 24 First reading Referred to Rules

Added as Chief Co-sponsor OBAMA

HB-1784 SCHAKOWSKY - MOORE, EUGENE - FLOWERS - SCOTT - GIGLIO AND MCKEON.

20 ILCS 105/4.02

from Ch. 23, par. 6104.02

20 ILCS 2405/3

from Ch. 23, par. 3434

Amends the Illinois Act on the Aging and the Disabled Persons Rehabilitation Act. Provides that the Department on Aging, the Department of Human Services, and authorized service providers shall not displace workers currently providing preventive services with persons who have exhausted federal or State public assistance benefits.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Provides that the Department of Human Services shall not establish a policy to displace workers providing preventive services with persons who have exhausted their federal or State public assistance benefits. Provides that although the Department on Aging, Department of Human Services, and authorized service providers may not displace workers providing these services with persons who have exhausted their public assistance benefits, they may not discriminate against these persons when hiring additional workers. Provides that a Department or an authorized service provider does not violate the provisions prohibiting displacement when terminating for cause a worker currently providing these preventive services.

FISCAL NOTE, AMENDED (Dept. of Rehab. Services)

This legislation has no fiscal impact for this Dept.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Aging

Mar 21 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 017-003-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Second Reading-Short Debate Apr 08

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Added As A Joint Sponsor MOORE, EUGENE Apr 11

Relld 2nd Rdng-Short Debate

Amendment No.01 SCHAKOWSKY

Amendment referred to HRUL

Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

SCHAKOWSKY Apr 12 Amendment No.01

Rules refers to HAGI

Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Apr 14 Amendment No.02 SCHAKOWSKY

Amendment referred to HRUL

SCHAKOWSKY Amendment No.02

Rules refers to HLBC

Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Apr 15 Amendment No.02 SCHAKOWSKY

Be adopted

Amendment No.02 SCHAKOWSKY Adopted

Fiscal Note Filed

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Added As A Co-sponsor FLOWERS Apr 19

Added As A Co-sponsor SCOTT Added As A Co-sponsor GIGLIO Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON

Tabled Pursuant to Rule40(A) HFA 01 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot109-000-000

Apr 23 Arrive Senate

May 06

Chief Sponsor BOMKE Placed Calendr, First Reading

Referred to Rules First reading

Assigned to Public Health & Welfare Apr 29 Held in committee

Committee Public Health & Welfare Refer to Rules/Rul 3-9(a) May 10

HB-1785 **1836**

HB-1785

DAVIS,MONIQUE - YOUNGE - BLACK - SCOTT - MULLIGAN, PHELPS, PUGH, JONES,LOU, HOWARD, TENHOUSE, BERGMAN, FLOWERS, MCKEON, LANG, SCHOENBERG, MOORE,EUGENE, BOLAND, ROSKAM, KENNER, MORROW, GRANBERG, TURNER, ART, CURRIE AND BURKE.

New Act 20 ILCS 415/8b.7-1 new 30 ILCS 505/9.01-1 new

Creates the Welfare to Work Act which places qualified welfare recipients in State jobs or jobs contracted out by the State. Provides that State agencies shall provide the Department of Public Aid, or the Department of Human Services as its successor agency, a job announcement simultaneously with posting its positions or putting a position out for hire by contract, except for those positions subject to recall by laid-off employees, or those otherwise exempt. The Department shall review positions, make eligibility determinations, recruit and screen potential employees, and refer aid recipients to apply for positions listed in job announcements. Employers shall make all employment decisions based on merit, with not less than 5% of the hours worked on a State contract meeting certain specifications being worked by qualified aid recipients, with some exceptions. Employment terms and conditions shall be the same as for any other member of the employer's workforce doing the same or similar work. Provides for reports regarding hiring practices under this Act to be submitted to the General Assembly, the Department of Labor, and the Department of Public Aid, or the Department of Human Services as successor agency to the Department of Public Aid. Amends the Personnel Code and the Illinois Purchasing Act to make changes in conformance with this Act. Effective immediately.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB1785 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

HOME RULE NOTE

HB 1785 does preempt home rule authority.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Public Aid)

HB 1785 has no fiscal impact on this Dept.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor BLACK Added As A Co-sponsor SCOTT Added As A Co-sponsor MULLIGAN

Added As A Co-sponsor PHELPS

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Human Services

Added As A Co-sponsor PUGH Added As A Co-sponsor JONES,LOU Added As A Co-sponsor HOWARD

Added As A Co-sponsor TENHOUSE Added As A Co-sponsor BERGMAN

Mar 18 Added As A Co-sponsor BERGMAN Added As A Co-sponsor FLOWERS Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON

Added As A Co-sponsor LANG Added As A Co-sponsor SCHOENBERG

Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE,EUGENE
Mar 20 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo006-001-001

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested ZICKUS St Mandate Fis Nte ReqZICKUS St Mandate Fis Note Filed Home Rule Note RequestZICKUS

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 08 Home Rule Note Filed Fiscal Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 10 Second Reading-Stnd Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

Apr 14 Added As A Co-sponsor STEPHENS Added As A Co-sponsor BOLAND

Added As A Co-sponsor ROSKAM

Apr 14— <i>Cont</i> .	Added As A Co-sponsor KENNER 3rd Rdg-Stnd Dbt-Pass/V084-032-000 Joint Sponsor Changed to YOUNGE Added As A Co-sponsor PHELPS Added As A Co-sponsor MORROW Added As A Co-sponsor TURNER, ART Added As A Co-sponsor TURNER, ART	
	Added As A Co-sponsor CURRIE Added As A Co-sponsor BURKE	
Apr 15	Arrive Senate	
	Placed Calendr, First Reading	
	Chief Sponsor RAUSCHENBERGER	
	Added as Chief Co-sponsor HENDON	
Apr 16	First reading Referred to Rules	
Apr 17	Added as Chief Co-sponsor OBAMA	
Apr 24	Added As A Co-sponsor TROTTER	
Apr 25	Sponsor Removed HENDON	
-	Chief Co-sponsor Changed to OBAMA	

HB-1786 YOUNGE.

Appropriates \$1 to the Metro East Academy District Commission created under the Metro East Academy District Act for its ordinary and contingent expenses for FY98. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 06 1997	First reading	Referred to Rules
Mar 11		Assigned to Appropriations-Education
Apr 11		Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1787 GRANBERG.

220 ILCS 5/5-101

from Ch. 111 2/3, par. 5-101

Amends the Public Utilities Act. Adds a caption to a Section concerning compliance with the Commission's requests and orders.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1787 fails to create a State mandate under the State Mandates Act

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Public Util

Mar 11

Mar 21

St Mandate Fis Note Filed
Committee Public Utilities
Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1788 GRANBERG.

220 ILCS 5/8-303

from Ch. 111 2/3, par. 8-303

Amends the Public Utilities Act. Adds a caption to a Section concerning tapped utility lines.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1788 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11
Mar 21
Assigned to Public Utilities
St Mandate Fis Note Filed
Committee Public Utilities
Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1789 GRANBERG.

220 ILCS 5/5-201

from Ch. 111 2/3, par. 5-201

Amends the Public Utilities Act. Adds a caption to a Section concerning a utility's liability for civil damages.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1789 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Public Utilities

Mar 21 St Mandate Fis Note Filed
Committee Public Utilities
Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

1838 HB-1790

HB-1790 GRANBERG.

220 ILCS 5/4-201

from Ch. 111 2/3, par. 4-201

Amends the Public Utilities Act. Adds a caption to a Section concerning the enforcement of laws affecting public utilities.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1790 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Mar 11

Assigned to Public Utilities Mar 21 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Committee Public Utilities Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1791 GRANBERG.

220 ILCS 5/4-101

from Ch. 111 2/3, par. 4-101

Amends the Public Utilities Act. Adds a caption to a Section concerning the supervision of public utilities.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1791 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Mar 11 Mar 21 Referred to Rules

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Public Utilities St Mandate Fis Note Filed Committee Public Utilities Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1792 GRANBERG.

415 ILCS 5/21.4

from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1021.4

Amends the Environmental Protection Act by making a technical change.

FISCAL NOTE (Environmental Protection Agency)

No fiscal impact on IEPA.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1792 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Mar 11

Mar 19

Mar 21

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Environment & Energy

Fiscal Note Filed

Committee Environment & Energy

St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Committee Environment & Energy

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1793 GRANBERG.

415 ILCS 5/15

from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1015

Amends the Environmental Protection Act to make a technical change.

FISCAL NOTE (Environmental Protection Agency)

No fiscal impact on IEPA.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1793 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Environment & Energy

Mar 19 Fiscal Note Filed

Committee Environment & Energy

St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Committee Environment & Energy

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HR.1794 GRANRERG.

415 ILCS 5/8

Mar 21

from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1008

Amends the Environmental Protection Act by making a technical change.

FISCAL NOTE (Environmental Protection Agency)

No fiscal impact on IEPA.

STATE MÂNDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1794 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Environment & Energy Mar 19 Fiscal Note Filed Committee Environment & Energy

Mar 21 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Committee Environment & Energy

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1795 GRANBERG.

415 ILCS 5/22.3 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1022.3

Amends the Environmental Protection Act to make a technical change.

FISCAL NOTE (Environmental Protection Agency)

No fiscal impact on IEPA.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1795 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Environment & Energy Fiscal Note Filed Mar 19 Committee Environment & Energy

Mar 21 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Committee Environment & Energy

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1796 GRANBERG.

415 ILCS 5/17.6 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1017.6

Amends the Environmental Protection Act to add a caption.

FISCAL NOTE (Environmental Protection Agency) No fiscal impact on IEPA.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1796 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Environment & Energy

Mar 19 Fiscal Note Filed

Committee Environment & Energy Mar 21

St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Committee Environment & Energy

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1797 GRANBERG.

220 ILCS 5/5-102 from Ch. 111 2/3, par. 5-102

Amends the Public Utilities Act. Makes a technical change in a Section concerning accounting.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1797 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Assigned to Public Utilities Mar 11 Mar 21 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Committee Public Utilities

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Referred to Rules

HB-1798 GRANBERG.

220 ILCS 5/5-102 from Ch. 111 2/3, par. 5-102

Amends the Public Utilities Act. Makes a technical change in a Section concerning accounting.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1798 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Public Utilities Mar 21 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Committee Public Utilities Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1799 GRANBERG.

220 ILCS 5/5-102 from Ch. 111 2/3, par. 5-102

Amends the Public Utilities Act. Makes a technical change in a Section concerning accounting.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1799 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Mar 11 Mar 21

Assigned to Public Utilities St Mandate Fis Note Filed Committee Public Utilities Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Referred to Rules

HB-1800 GRANBERG.

220 ILCS 5/5-102

from Ch. 111 2/3, par. 5-102

Amends the Public Utilities Act. Makes a technical change in a Section concerning accounting.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1800 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Mar 11 Mar 21 Referred to Rules Assigned to Public Utilities St Mandate Fis Note Filed Committee Public Utilities Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1801 GRANBERG.

220 ILCS 5/5-102

from Ch. 111 2/3, par. 5-102

Amends the Public Utilities Act. Makes a technical change in a Section concerning accounting.

FISCAL NOTE (Ill. Commerce Commission)

No fiscal impact from House Bill 1801.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1801 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

HOME RULE NOTE

HB 1801 does not preempt home rule authority.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Mar 11 Assigned to Public Utilities

Mar 19 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo006-003-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested ACKERMAN

St Mandate Fis Nte ReqACKERMAN

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Mar 21 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Fiscal Note Filed

Referred to Rules

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 08 Home Rule Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 16 Second Reading-Stnd Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1802 WOJCIK.

20 ILCS 1605/15 from Ch. 120, par. 1165 20 ILCS 1605/27 from Ch. 120, par. 1177

20 ILCS 1605/18 rep.

Amends the Illinois Lottery Law. Provides that proceeds from bonds purchased and interest accumulated as a result of a grand prize multi-state game ticket that goes unclaimed will be transferred upon the termination of the claim period directly from the Deferred Lottery Prize Winners Trust Fund to each respective multi-state partner state according to its contribution ratio. Prohibits selling a lottery ticket or share to a minor under 18 years of age. Prohibits purchasing a lottery ticket or share to a minor under 18 years of age. Prohibits making a gift of a lottery ticket or share to a minor under 18 years of age. Repeals the Section concerning payment of prizes to persons under 18 years of age. Effective immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Further amends the Illinois Lottery Law. Provides that no minor under 18 years of age shall aid and abet in the purchase of lottery tickets or shares by a minor under

18 years of age. Reduces the penalty for a minor under 18 years of age who violates the prohibition against providing a lottery ticket or share to a minor under 18 years of age from a Class B misdemeanor for a first offense and a Class 4 felony for a subsequent offense to a petty offense.

	to a beatly ourerroa.
Note(s) That	MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Маг 06 1997	First reading	Referred to Rules
Маг 11		Assigned to Revenue
Ma= 21	Amondment No O1	DEVENIUE U

Mar 21 Amendment No.01 REVENUE H Adopted Do Pass Amend/Short Debate

011-000-000

	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Second Reading-Short Debate	
Apr 11		
-	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt	
	0 1 D 1 O1 D1 D 07 111	

Apr 12 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot115-000-000

Apr 14 Arrive Senate

Chief Sponsor CRONIN Placed Calendr, First Reading

First reading Committee Rules

Apr 22 Added As A Co-sponsor LAUZEN

Apr 25 Assigned to Revenue

Added as Chief Co-sponsor LAUZEN

May 08 Recommended do pass 010-000-000

Placed Calndr, Second Reading

May 09 Second Reading

Placed Calndr, Third Reading

May 14 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000

Passed both Houses Sent to the Governor

Jun 12 Sent to the Governo Aug 08 Governor approved

PUBLIC ACT 90-0346 Effective date 97-08-08

HB-1803 HANNIG.

820 ILCS 405/1700

from Ch. 48, par. 610

Amends the Unemployment Insurance Act. Makes a stylistic change in provisions concerning the powers and duties of the Director of Employment Security. Effective immediately.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules Assigned to Labor & Commerce Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Mar 11 Mar 21

HB-1804

ZICKUS.

35 ILCS 5/204

from Ch. 120, par. 2-204

Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act. Provides an additional exemption of \$1,000 for individual taxpayers if the taxpayer was pregnant during the taxable year. Provides that the pregnancy must be in utero and certified by a licensed physician. Applies to taxable years beginning on or after January 1, 1997. Sunsets the exemption after 5 years.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Revenue
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1805 BIGGERT - RONEN - MCKEON - CURRIE.

20 ILCS 1705/62

from Ch. 91 1/2, par. 100-62

Amends the Mental Health and Developmental Disabilities Administrative Act concerning a transitional program. Adds a caption.

FISCAL IMPACT NOTE (DMHDD)
There will be no impact to this Dept.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB1805 fails to create a State mandate under the State Mandates Act.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 20 ILCS 1705/62

Adds reference to:

20 ILCS 1705/69 new

Deletes everything. Amends the Department of Mental Health and Developmental Disabilities Act (short title changed to Mental Health and Developmental Disabilities Administrative Act effective July 1, 1997). Provides procedure for the Department of Human Services and the Department of Children and Family Services to coordinate a planning and funding process for services, guardianship, and placement of adult wards with developmental disabilities who are not able to live independently. Provides for a review of the process by a committee including the Director of Children and Family Services, the Secretary of Human Services, the Director of Child Care Association of Illinois, a representative of the Office of the State Guardian, a representative of the Governor, and 2 representatives of the private sector appointed by the Governor.

```
STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1
     HB 1805, as amended by H-am 1, fails to create a State mandate.
     JUDICIAL NOTE, H-AM 1
      The bill would not increase the need for the number of judges
     in the state.
     FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (DMHDD)
     The total fiscal impact on HB 1805 would be $2.5 million.
                                            Referred to Rules
      Mar 06 1997 First reading
      Mar 11
                                            Assigned to Human Services
     Mar 19
                                            Fiscal Note Filed
                                            Committee Human Services
      Mar 20
                                            St Mandate Fis Note Filed
                                            Committee Human Services
      Mar 21
                                            Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 007-004-000
                   Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt
     Apr 09
                        Amendment No.01
                                            RONEN
                        Amendment referred to HRUL
                   Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
                                            RONEN
                        Amendment No.01
                        Rules refers to
                                              HHSV
                   Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
      Apr 10
                        Amendment No.01
                                            RONEN
                                            Be adopted
                   Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
                   Second Reading-Short Debate
                                            RONEN
                                                                    Adopted
                        Amendment No.01
                                            Fiscal Note Requested AS
                                               AMENDED/BLACK
                                            St Mandate Fis Nte ReqAS
                                               AMENDED/BLACK
                                            Judicial Note Request AS
                                               AMENDED/BLACK
                    Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate
                    Added As A Joint Sponsor MCKEON
                    Added As A Co-sponsor CURRIE
                                            St Mandate Fis Note Filed
      Apr 15
                                            Judicial Note Filed
                                            Fiscal Note Filed
                    Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt
                    Primary Sponsor Changed To BIGGERT
      Apr 23
                    Joint Sponsor Changed to RONEN
                    3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot118-000-000
      Apr 24
                    Arrive Senate
                    Placed Calendr, First Reading
                    Chief Sponsor CRONIN
      Apr 25
                                            Referred to Rules
                    First reading
            RONEN - LINDNER - ERWIN - MULLIGAN - MOORE, EUGENE, BIG-
HB-1806
```

GERT AND GASH.

20 ILCS 2310/55.81

Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois. Requires the Department of Public Health to compile the reports of violent injury and to determine the impact of violent acts on children. Requires the Department to report its findings, using

only information from which the identity of an individual cannot be ascertained, reconstructed, or verified and to which the identity of an individual cannot be linked by a recipient of the information, to the General Assembly by December 31, 1997, and every 2 years thereafter. Effective immediately.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Public Health)

There will be minimal fiscal implications to this Dept.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB1806 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

HOME RULE NOTE

HB 1806 does not preempt home rule authority.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Children & Youth

Mar 19 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 011-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested LINDNER St Mandate Fis Nte RegLINDNER

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Mar 26 Fiscal Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 07 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Added As A Joint Sponsor LINDNER Added As A Co-sponsor ERWIN

Added As A Co-sponsor MULLIGAN Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE, EUGENE

Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT

Apr 10 Home Rule Note Filed

Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Short Dbt Apr 11 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot115-000-000

Added As A Co-sponsor GASH

Apr 14 Arrive Senate

Placed Calendr, First Reading Chief Sponsor PARKER

Referred to Rules First reading

Added as Chief Co-sponsor SMITH Apr 16

Sponsor Removed PARKER Apr 18

Alt Chief Sponsor Changed WALSH,T Chief Co-sponsor Changed to PARKER

Apr 23 Added as Chief Co-sponsor LINK Apr 24 Added as Chief Co-sponsor WALSH,L

Assigned to State Government Apr 30

Operations

May 08 Recommended do pass 009-000-000

Placed Calndr, Second Reading

Second Reading May 12 Placed Calndr, Third Reading

May 14 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000

Passed both Houses Jun 12 Sent to the Governor

Jul 23 Governor approved

PUBLIC ACT 90-0162 Effective date 97-07-23

HB-1807 RONEN - ERWIN.

105 ILCS 5/2-3.71b new

Amends the School Code. Directs the State Board of Education to study and report on the North Carolina early childhood initiatives and the programs of the North Carolina Partnership for Children, Inc.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 105 ILCS 5/2-3.71b new Adds reference to:

325 ILCS 20/3 from Ch. 23, par. 4153 325 ILCS 20/4 from Ch. 23, par. 4154 325 ILCS 20/5 from Ch. 23, par. 4155 325 ILCS 20/14 from Ch. 23, par. 4164

Deletes everything. Amends the Early Intervention Services System Act. Redefines "developmental delay" to mean a delay of 25% in one or 20% in 2 or more of certain areas of childhood development as measured by appropriate diagnostic instruments and standard procedures. Requires the lead agency to promulgate a list of conditions which, when present in a child under 36 months of age, constitute a substantial risk of developmental delay. States that the chairperson of the Interagency Council on Early Intervention shall be the parent of a child with a disability. Provides that a member of the Early Childhood Intervention Ombudsperson of the Office of the Governor and a representative of Head Start shall be members of the Council. Requires the council to meet 6 times a year rather than quarterly. Requires the Council to prepare an annual fiscal year budget by October 1 of each year. Provides that the lead agency shall prepare and submit to the Council by September 1 of each year (i) an annual total budget reflecting income and expenses anticipated from all public sources and (ii) a complete report on all spending and income from all public sources during the prior fiscal year. Allows State agency staff assigned to the Interagency Council to be given specific tasks by the Council through formal resolutions of the Council. States that the lead agency may contract with a private entity to plan or implement any of its responsibilities or duties under this Section. Any plan or implementation shall meet the full requirement of federal law and provide full program and fiscal accountability to the State and the public. Requires the lead agency and other participating State agencies to implement this Act statewide by January 1, 1998.

FISCAL NOTE (State Bd. of Ed.)

This bill would impose no greater cost than is ordinarily incurred as professional staff keep abreast of current issues in the field. A more elaborate review that involves on-site visits would require an additional expense of \$5,000 or more, depending on the number and length of trips to the program sites. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE (State Board of Education)

No change from SBE fiscal note.

FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (State Board of Education) Costs per child could range from \$2,000 to \$10,000. Using the mid-point figure of \$6,000, cost for the broad eligibility of infants and toddlers (32,000 children) would be \$192 million. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (SBE)

No change from SBE fiscal note, amended.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-am 1 In the opinion of DCCA, HB1807, as amended by H-am 1, fails to create a State mandate under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

st reading Referred to Rules
Assigned to Child

Mar 11 Assigned to Children & Youth
Mar 19 Amendment No.01 CHLDRN-YOUTH H Adopte
Do Pass Amend/Short Debate

011-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested AS AMENDED/LINDNER St Mandate Fis Nte ReqAS AMENDED/LINDNER

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Mar 20 Fiscal Note Filed St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Mar 28 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Fiscal Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 07 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Apr 08 Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Added As A Joint Sponsor ERWIN

3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot072-041-00

Apr 11 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot072-041-002

Apr 14 Arrive Senate

Placed Calendr, First Reading

Chief Sponsor RADOGNO

First reading Referred to Rules

Sponsor Removed RADOGNO Apr 18

> Alt Chief Sponsor Changed WALSH,T Added as Chief Co-sponsor RADOGNO

Apr 23 Added as Chief Co-sponsor PARKER

HB-1808 RONEN.

20 ILCS 1305/80-5

Amends the Department of Human Services Act. Requires the Task Force on Human Services Consolidation to obtain a management audit of the child support enforcement activities of the Department of Public Aid, to be completed and submitted to the Task Force no later than February 1, 1998. Effective immediately.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB1808 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Public Aid)

Funds would need to be appropriated to the Task Force on Human

Services Consolidation so they could obtain the management

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11

Assigned to Human Services

Mar 20

Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 011-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested ZICKUS St Mandate Fis Nte RegZICKUS

St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 08

Fiscal Note Filed

Apr 09

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 25

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1809 DEUCHLER - RONEN - MULLIGAN - LINDNER - ERWIN AND MCK-EON.

305 ILCS 5/4-1.10a new

Amends the AFDC Article of the Public Aid Code. Requires that in implementing the Temporary Assistance for Needy Families program under P. L. 104-193, pregnant women and women caring for children under 12 months of age at home be exempt from participation in work activities. Effective immediately.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB1809 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Public Aid)

One of the goals of welfare reform is to dissolve the separation of the welfare population from the general population. Not

exempting healthy pregnant women and women with young children

from work activities is a means to this end.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 305 ILCS 5/4-1.10a new Adds reference to: 305 ILCS 5/4-1.6b new

Deletes everything. Amends the "AFDC" Article of the Public Aid Code. Provides that the State adopts the "family violence option" under the Social Security Act. Requires State agencies administering TANF, child support enforcement, and Food Stamp programs to screen applicants and recipients to identify past or present victims of domestic violence, refer those persons for counseling and supportive services, and waive program requirements that would make it more difficult for those persons to escape domestic violence or would unfairly penalize them. Effective immediately.

Note(s) That Ma Mar 06 1997	y Apply: Fiscal First reading	Referred to Rules
Mar 11	This reading	Assigned to Human Services
Mar 20		Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo006-005-000
	Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	201430, Blaine 200, 10000 000 000
		Fiscal Note Requested ZICKUS
		St Mandate Fis Nte RegZICKUS
		St Mandate Fis Note Filed
	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	
Apr 08	-	Fiscal Note Filed
	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	
Apr 14	Second Reading-Stnd Deba	
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std D	Obt
Apr 18	Primary Sponsor Changed	To DEUCHLER
	Added As A Joint Sponsor	
	Added As A Co-sponsor M	
	Added As A Co-sponsor LI	
	Added As A Co-sponsor EF	RWIN
Apr 19	Relld 2nd Rdng-Stnd Deba	te
	Amendment No.01	DEUCHLER
	Amendment referred	
	Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr	
Apr 23	Amendment No.01	
	Rules refers to	HHSV
	Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr	
Apr 24	Amendment No.01	DEUCHLER
		Be adopted
	Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr	
	Added As A Co-sponsor M	
Apr 25	Amendment No.01	DEUCHLER Adopted
		Fiscal Note Requested AS
	THIS IS IN IN IN	AMENDED/BLACK
	Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr	
		Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1810 RONEN.

305 ILCS 5/4-2.5 new

Amends the AFDC Article of the Public Aid Code. Requires that in implementing the Temporary Assistance for Needy Families program under P. L. 104-193, the Department of Public Aid (before July 1, 1997) and the Department of Human Services (after July 1, 1997) establish a program to ensure that assistance is provided to children to meet their basic needs. Effective immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Adds reference to:

305 ILCS 5/4-2

from Ch. 23, par. 4-2

Further amends the AFDC Article of the Public Aid Code. Provides that prohibition against an increase in the amount of aid solely on account of the birth of a child does not apply in any month in which an assistance unit has earned income. Provides that if an adult in an assistance unit is caring for a child under one year of age on account of whose birth the assistance unit did not receive an increase in the amount of aid, the Department of Public Aid (before July 1, 1997) and the Department of Human Services (after June 30, 1997) may consider the adult exempt from work activity requirements under the TANF program.
STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1

HB 1810, with H-am 1, fails to create a State mandate. HOME RULE NOTE, H-AM 1

HB 1810 does not preempt home rule authority.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 19

Mar 06 1997 First reading Mar 11

Amendment No.01

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Children & Youth CHLDRN-YOUTH H Adopted Do Pass Amd/Stndrd Dbt/Vote

006-005-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested AS AMENDED/LINDNER St Mandate Fis Nte RegAS AMENDED/LINDNER

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 03 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 10 Home Rule Note Filed
Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 18 Re-committed to Rules

HB-1811 JONES, LOU - RONEN - GILES - JONES, SHIRLEY.

20 ILCS 505/8b from Ch. 23, par. 5008b

Amends the Children and Family Services Act by making a technical change to the Section concerning benefits for homeless persons.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE HB1811 fails to create a State mandate.

FISCAL NOTE (DCFS)

There is no cost associated with HB 1811.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Public Aid)

HB1811 does not have a fiscal impact on DPA.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Children & Youth
Mar 19 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo006-005-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested LINDNER St Mandate Fis Nte RegLINDNER

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 03 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt
Apr 08 Fiscal Note Filed

Apr 10 Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Second Reading-Stnd Debate
Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt
Added As A Joint Sponsor GILES

Apr 14 Fiscal Note Filed

Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Stnd Dbt

Apr 18 Primary Sponsor Changed To JONES,LOU
Joint Sponsor Changed to RONEN
Added As A Co-sponsor JONES,SHIRLEY

Apr 19 Rclld 2nd Rdng-Stnd Debate Amendment No.01 JONES,LOU

Amendment referred to HRUL Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 23 Amendment No.01 JONES,LOU
Rules refers to HCHY

Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1812 MULLIGAN – RONEN – BIGGERT – ERWIN – SCHAKOWSKY, FRIT-CHEY, JONES,LOU, COULSON, BEAUBIEN, CURRIE, LINDNER, CLAYTON, WOOD, SCHOENBERG, GASH, FEIGENHOLTZ AND MCK-EON.

20 ILCS 505/17a-12

from Ch. 23, par. 5017a-12

Amends the Children and Family Services Act by making a technical change to the Section concerning quarterly reports of the number of children in Illinois addicted at birth.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1812 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

HOME RULE NOTE

HB 1812 does not preempt home rule authority.

FISCAL NOTE (DCFS)

There will be no fiscal impact to this Dept.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to:

20 ILCS 505/17a-12 Adds reference to:

New Act

Deletes everything. Creates the Partial-birth Abortion Ban Act. Prohibits the partial-birth abortion of a viable fetus unless necessary to preserve the life or health

of the mother. Makes performance of a prohibited partial-birth abortion a Class 2 felony. Requires that a physician who knowingly violates the Act be referred for professional discipline under the Medical Practice Act of 1987. Provides that a physician shall not be liable for judgments made or actions taken in good faith. Prohibits prosecution of a woman on whom a partial-birth abortion is performed. Effective 60 days after becoming law.

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Children & Youth Mar 19 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo006-005-000 Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Fiscal Note Requested LINDNER St Mandate Fis Nte RegLINDNER Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 03 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Home Rule Note Filed Apr 08 Fiscal Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Amendment No.01 MULLIGAN Apr 10 Amendment referred to HRUL Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt MULLIGAN Apr 11 Amendment No.01 Rules refers to HCHY Amendment No.01 MULLIGAN Be adopted Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Primary Sponsor Changed To MULLIGAN Added As A Joint Sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT Added As A Co-sponsor ERWIN Added As A Co-sponsor SCHAKOWSKY Added As A Co-sponsor FRITCHEY Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, LOU Added As A Co-sponsor COULSON Added As A Co-sponsor BEAUBIEN Added As A Co-sponsor CURRIE Added As A Co-sponsor LINDNER Added As A Co-sponsor CLAYTON Added As A Co-sponsor, WOOD Added As A Co-sponsor SCHOENBERG Added As A Co-sponsor GASH Added As A Co-sponsor FEIGENHOLTZ Second Reading-Stnd Debate Amendment No.01 MULLIGAN Adopted 064-051-000 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt Apr 16 Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON

HB-1813 RONEN – LINDNER – ERWIN.

20 ILCS 505/1.1

Apr 25

from Ch. 23, par. 5001.1

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Amends the Children and Family Services Act by making a technical change to the Short Title.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 20 ILCS 505/1.1 Adds reference to: 20 ILCS 1305.Art. 15 heading new 20 ILCS 1305/15-5 new 20 ILCS 1305/15-10 new 20 ILCS 1305/15-95 new

Deletes everything. Amends the Department of Human Services Act. Creates a Task Force on Responsible Fatherhood within the Department. Provides that the task force shall compile information on the extent and implications of the absence of responsible fathers from families and perform other functions. Repeals the provisions concerning the task force on July 1, 1999.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 HB 1813, with H-am 1, fails to create a State mandate. FISCAL NOTE (DCFS) There will be no fiscal impact to this Dept. FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Public Aid) HB1813 would require additional expenditures for committee expenses and support. Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Children & Youth Mar 19 CHLDRN-YOUTH H Adopted Amendment No.01 Do Pass Amend/Short Debate 011-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Fiscal Note Requested AS AMENDED/LINDNER St Mandate Fis Nte ReqAS AMENDED/LINDNER Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 03 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 08 Fiscal Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Added As A Joint Sponsor LINDNER Added As A Co-sponsor ERWIN Second Reading-Short Debate Apr 09 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Fiscal Note Filed Apr 14 Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Short Dbt

Apr 25 HB-1814 YOUNGE.

Appropriates \$1 to the State Board of Education to implement and administer the program created under the Systemic Initiative Demonstration Act. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Mar 11 Apr 11

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Appropriations-Education

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1815 YOUNGE.

Appropriates \$1 to the State Board of Education to implement and administer the program created under the Empowerment Zone and Enterprise Community School Facility Improvement Act. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Mar 11

Referred to Rules

Apr 11

Assigned to Appropriations-Education

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1816 FANTIN.

New Act

20 ILCS 605/46.69 new

Creates the Illinois Building Commission Act. Creates an 11-member advisory Commission. Allows the Commission to suggest resolutions for conflicts between State agencies or a State agency and other entities concerning the agency's building requirements. Provides that the Commission shall review building requirement amendments and proposed legislation for conflicting requirements to current law. Requires the Commission to suggest a standard form for requesting compliance alternatives and modifications of State building requirements, to forward all compliance alternative requests to the appropriate State agency for action, and to suggest procedures and formats for appeals of State agency decisions. Provides that the Commission shall suggest a long-term plan to improve the administration and enforcement of State building requirements. Requires the Commission to submit an annual report to the Governor and the General Assembly. Requires the report to be available to the public. Provides that the Commission members shall appoint members to subcommittees. States that the Department of Public Health shall assist the Commission in carrying out is functions and responsibilities by providing administrative and staff support. Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois to require the Department of Commerce and Community Affairs to establish a consolidated clearinghouse containing all existing State building requirements and all information concerning those requirements.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Mar 11

Referred to Rules

Assigned to State Govt Admin & Election Refrm

Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1817 STEPHENS - HOLBROOK - NOVAK - SCOTT - FANTIN, ERWIN, MITCHELL, O'BRIEN, REITZ, CURRY, JULIE AND BOLAND.

35 ILCS 5/211 new

35 ILCS 5/212 new

415 ILCS 5/Title XVIII heading new

415 ILCS 5/59 new

415 ILCS 5/59.1 new

415 ILCS 5/59.2 new

415 ILCS 5/59.3 new

415 ILCS 5/59.4 new

415 ILCS 5/59.5 new

415 ILCS 5/59.6 new

415 ILCS 5/59.7 new 415 ILCS 5/59.8 new

415 ILCS 5/59.9 new

Amends the Environmental Protection Act. Creates a new Title of the Act relating to the Brownfields Rehabilitation and Redevelopment Program. Provides that the Department of Commerce and Community Affairs shall administer a program that encourages private sector voluntary remediation of environmentally-distressed and underutilized sites that demonstrate the potential to contribute to the economic growth if expanded, rehabilitated, or redeveloped. Provides that the Department, in cooperation with the Environmental Protection Agency, the Department of Agriculture, and the Department of Natural Resources, shall prescribe rules for the implementation of the program. Provides that the provisions of the title are repealed 5 years after the effective date of this amendatory Act. Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act. Creates the Brownfields Remediation Tax Credit, Provides that the credit is available to each taxpayer that has (1) entered into a development agreement with Department of Commerce and Community Affairs, has received an allocation for the credit, and has received a certificate of eligibility for the credit or (2) is a transferee of the credit. Provides that the Department of Commerce and Community Affairs shall determine the amount of the credit. Provides that the credit shall be in an amount equal to the lesser of (1) 100% of the remediation costs expended for an approved Brownfields project or (2) 100% of the projected present value of new State tax revenue generated by an approved Brownfields project. Exempts this credit from the sunset provisions. Creates the Small Business Remediation Tax Credit for taxpayers that employ no more than 50 employees and undertake the expansion, rehabilitation, or redevelopment of a Brownfields site project that generates measurable economic growth resulting in either a revenue neutral benefit or a net fiscal benefit. Provides that the Department of Revenue and the Department of Commerce and Community Affairs shall adopt a tax credit schedule. Provides that this credit is available for tax years beginning on or after January 1, 1997. Sunsets this credit after 5 years. Provides that the Brownfields Remediation Tax Credit and the Small Business Remediation Tax Credit may not be taken together. Makes other changes. Effective immediately.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 35 ILCS 5/211 new

35 ILCS 5/212 new

415 ILCS 5/Title XVIII heading new 415 ILCS 5/59 new 415 ILCS 5/59.1 new

415 ILCS 5/59.2 new

415 ILCS 5/59.3 new 415 ILCS 5/59.4 new

```
415 ILCS 5/59.5 new
415 ILCS 5/59.6 new
415 ILCS 5/59.7 new
415 ILCS 5/59.8 new
415 ILCS 5/59.9 new
Adds reference to:
35 ILCS 5/301
35 ILCS 5/304
35 ILCS 5/704
                         from Ch. 120, par. 3-301
                          from Ch. 120, par. 3-304
                         from Ch. 120, par. 7-704
35 ILCS 105/19
                          from Ch. 120, par. 439.19
35 ILCS 115/19
                          from Ch. 120, par. 439.119
35 ILCS 200/14-15
35 ILCS 200/9-195
35 ILCS 200/10-230 new
35 ILCS 200/15-100
35 ILCS 630/2
                         from Ch. 120, par. 2002
35 ILCS 635/10
35 ILCS 635/15
35 ILCS 635/20
35 ILCS 635/22 new
35 ILCS 635/24 new
35 ILCS 635/25
35 ILCS 635/27 new
35 ILCS 635/27.5 new
35 ILCS 635/27.10 new
35 ILCS 635/27.15 new
35 ILCS 635/27.20 new
35 ILCS 635/27.25 new
35 ILCS 635/27.30 new
35 ILCS 635/27.35 new
35 ILCS 635/27.40 new
35 ILCS 635/27.45 new
35 ILCS 635/27.50 new
35 ILCS 635/27.55 new
55 ILCS 5/5-1006.5
65 ILCS 5/8-11-2
                           from Ch. 24, par. 8-11-2
65 ILCS 5/8-11-6
                           from Ch. 24, par. 8-11-6
65 ILCS 5/8-11-17
                           from Ch. 24, par. 8-11-17
220 ILCS 5/2-202
                           from Ch. 111 2/3, par. 2-202
35 ILCS 110/19 rep.
```

Deletes everything. Amends the Telecommunications Excise Tax Act, the Illinois Municipal Code, and the Public Utilities Act to exclude from the definitions of "gross receipts" or "gross revenue" amounts paid by telecommunications retailers under the Telecommunications Municipal Infrastructure Maintenance Fee Act (now exclusions appear in Telecommunications Municipal Infrastructure Maintenance Fee Act). Amends the Telecommunications Municipal Infrastructure Maintenance Fee Act. Requires telecommunications retailers to obtain a certificate of registration with the Department of Revenue. Allows the Department to cancel, suspend, or revoke the certificate in certain situations. Provides procedures for filing and processing returns under the Act. Provides for investigations and hearings under the Act. Provides that the Department may promulgate rules and regulations relating to the administration and enforcement of the State infrastructure maintenance fee and the optional infrastructure maintenance fee. Provides that failure to make a return or making a fraudulent return is a business offense and shall carry a fine of not less than \$1,000 nor more than \$7,500. Further amends the Illinois Income Tax Act. Provides that in the case of a nonresident trust, unspecified items of income or deductions taken into account in computing base income and not otherwise allocated shall not be allocated to the State (now are allocated to this State if the taxpayer had commercial domicile in the State when the item was paid, incurred, or accrued). For purposes of withholding tax from a person engaged in domestic service employment, provides that the employer may (now shall) file an annual return and pay the taxes on or before the 15th day of the fourth month following the close of the employer's taxable year. Provides that the return may be filed with the employer's individual income tax return. Amends the Illinois Munici-

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

pal Code to provide that telecommunications taxes that are reduced or eliminated by a municipality with respect to a person age 65 or older shall be rebated directly by the municipality. Amends the Use Tax Act to make a cross reference to the Retailers' Occupation Tax Act. Amends the Service Occupation Tax Act to provide that if the Department of Revenue and taxpayer have agreed to an extension of time to issue a notice of tax liability, the claim may be filed at any time prior to the expiration of the period agreed upon. Amends the Special County Retailers' Occupation Tax for Public Safety in the Counties Code to make cross references to the Retailers' Occupation Tax Act. Amends the Home Rule Municipal Use Tax Act in the Illinois Municipal Code to provide that certain provisions of the Retailers' Occupation Tax Act that don't apply to this Act shall now apply. Repeals superfluous language in the Service Use Tax Act. Amends the Property Tax Code if and only if the provisions of Senate Bill 51 of the 90th General Assembly become law. Allows the county treasurer to mark the tax books to reflect the issuance of a homestead certificate of error issued to and including 3 years after the date on which the annual judgment and order of sale for that tax year was first entered (now 3 years after the first day of January of the year after the year for which the homestead exemption should have been allowed). Amends the Property Tax Code, Provides that in property owned by certain transportation authorities and used for public transportation purposes shall be exempt. Provides that this exemption shall not be affected by any lease or transfer of the property to another by the eligible transportation authority if the eligible transportation authority immediately receives by leaseback or other agreement the right to use, control, and possess the property. Provides that the eligible transportation authority shall notify the chief county assessment officer of any such transaction and the chief county assessment officer shall determine initial and continuing compliance with the exemption requirements. Provides that these amendatory provisions are declaratory of existing law. Creates the Electric Utility Property Assessment Task Force to advise the General Assembly with respect to the possible impact of the Electric Service Customer Choice and Rate Relief Law of 1997 on the valuation of the real property component of electric generating stations owned by electric utilities and, therefore, on the taxing districts in this State in which electric generating stations are located. Makes other changes. Effective immediately.

```
Mar 06 1997
              First reading
              Added As A Joint Sponsor HOLBROOK
              Added As A Co-sponsor NOVAK
              Added As A Co-sponsor SCOTT
              Added As A Co-sponsor FANTIN
                                       Referred to Rules
                                        Assigned to Environment & Energy
Mar 11
Mar 20
                                       Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 021-000-000
              Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt
Apr 09
              Added As A Co-sponsor ERWIN
Apr 10
              Second Reading-Short Debate
              Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt
              3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot106-008-000
Apr 18
Apr 23
              Arrive Senate
              Placed Calendr, First Reading
              Chief Sponsor WATSÓN
Apr 30
May 01
                                        Referred to Rules
              First reading
                                        Assigned to Environment & Energy
May 08
                                        Recommended do pass 008-000-000
              Placed Calndr, Second Reading
May 13
              Second Reading
              Placed Calndr, Third Reading
Jul 02
                                        Refer to Rules/Rul 3-9(b)
Nov 13
                                        Approved for Consideration SRUL
              Calendar Order of 3rd Rdng 97-11-14
Nov 14
              Filed with Secretary
                   Amendment No.01
                                       PETERSON
```

Amendment referred to SRUL

```
Nov 14—Cont.
                          Amendment No.01
                                                PETERSON
                          Rules refers to
                                                  SREV
                          Amendment No.01
                                                PETERSON
                                                Be adopted
                     Sponsor Removed WATSON
                     Alt Chief Sponsor Changed PETERSON
                     Added as Chief Co-sponsor WELCH
                     Added As A Co-sponsor LINK
                     Recalled to Second Reading
                          Amendment No.01
                                                PETERSON
                                                                         Adopted
                     Placed Calndr, Third Reading
                     Added As A Co-sponsor WALSH,L
                                                3/5 vote required
                     Third Reading - Passed 059-000-000
                     Arrive House
                     Place Cal Order Concurrence 01
                     Motion Filed Concur
                          Motion referred to
                                                  HRUL
                          Rules refers to
                                                  HEXC/003-002-000
                                                Be approved consideration
                     Place Cal Order Concurrence 01
      Nov 15
                                                3/5 vote required
                     H Concurs in S Amend. 01/115-002-001
                     Passed both Houses
                     Added As A Co-sponsor MITCHELL
                     Added As A Co-sponsor O'BRIEN
                     Added As A Co-sponsor REITZ
                     Added As A Co-sponsor CURRY, JULIE
                     Added As A Co-sponsor BOLAND
      Dec 01
                     Sent to the Governor
      Dec 16
                     Governor approved
PUBLIC ACT 90-0562
HB-1818
             MCGUIRE.
  820 ILCS 305/3a new
  820 ILCS 305/4
                                    from Ch. 48, par. 138.4
  820 ILCS 310/4
                                    from Ch. 48, par. 172.39
  Amends the Workers' Compensation Act and the Workers' Occupational Diseas-
es Act. Creates the State Compensation Insurance Fund as an independent public
corporation to insure employers against liabilities for certain injuries and occupa-
tional diseases for which their employees may be entitled to benefits under specified
Acts. Provides for composition, powers and duties of the Fund.
      Mar 06 1997 First reading
                                                Referred to Rules
      Mar 11
                                                Assigned to Labor & Commerce
      Mar 21
                                                Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
HB-1819
             YOUNGE.
  230 ILCS 10/2
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 2402
  230 ILCS 10/3
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 2403
  230 ILCS 10/4
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 2404
  230 ILCS 10/5
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 2405
  230 ILCS 10/5.1
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 2405.1
  230 ILCS 10/6
230 ILCS 10/7
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 2406
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 2407
  230 ILCS 10/7.1 new
  230 ILCS 10/8
230 ILCS 10/9
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 2408
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 2409
  230 ILCS 10/11
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 2411
  230 ILCS 10/11.1
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 2411.1
  230 ILCS 10/12
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 2412
  230 ILCS 10/13
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 2413
  230 ILCS 10/18
230 ILCS 10/19
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 2418
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 2419
from Ch. 120, par. 2420
  230 ILCS 10/20
235 ILCS 5/6-30
                                    from Ch. 43, par. 144f
```

from Ch. 38, par. 28-1

from Ch. 38, par. 28-5

from Ch. 38, par. 28-1.1

720 ILCS 5/28-1

720 ILCS 5/28-5

720 ILCS 5/28-1.1

720 ILCS 5/28-7 815 ILCS 420/2 from Ch. 38, par. 28-7 from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 1852

Amends the Riverboat Gambling Act. Provides that a municipality that meets certain specifications and in which a riverboat licensee docks may issue a special owners license that permits the owner to conduct riverboat gambling on one riverboat that is either self-propelled or permanently moored or in one land-based gaming facility. Amends other Acts to conform to the changes made in the Riverboat Gambling Act. Effective immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Further amends the Riverboat Gambling Act. Provides that tax revenue received by a municipality from a special owners licensee shall not be used to fund fire departments, to pay salaries of firemen, or to build or repair fire stations.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1
HB1819, with H-am 1, fails to create a State mandate.
HOME RULE NOTE, H-AM 1
HB1819, with H-am 1, does not preempt home rule authority.
FISCAL NOTE, AMENDED (Illinois Gaming Board)
Estimated adjusted gross receipts would increase by \$32 M (25% over current levels), of which \$1.6 M would be transferred to
E.St.Louis and \$4.8 M retained by the State. The Gaming Board would need approximately \$1 M in its operations budget for the

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 4.

additional license.

Further amends the Riverboat Gambling Act. Changes the qualifications for receipt of tax revenue from taxes on special owners licensees.

t.	of tax revenue	from taxes on special owr	ners licensees.
	Mar 06 1997		Referred to Rules
	Mar 11		Assigned to Executive
	Mar 21	Amendment No.01	EXECUTIVE H Adopted
			Do Pass Amd/Stndrd Dbt/Vote 008-006-000
		Picd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	
			Fiscal Note Requested AS AMENDED St Mandate Fis Nte RegAS
			AMENDED
			Home Rule Note RequestAS
			AMENDED
			STEPHENS
		Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	
	Mar 28	Amendment No.02	YOUNGE
		Amendment referred t	o HRUL
		Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	
	Apr 08	Amendment No.03	LAWFER
		Amendment referred t	o HRUL
		Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	
	Apr 09	Amendment No.02	YOUNGE
		Rules refers to	HEXC
		Amendment No.03	LAWFER
		Rules refers to	HEXC
	4 10	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	LAWFED
	Apr 10	Amendment No.03	LAWFER
			Motion Do Adopt-Lost 004-010-000
		Cal 2nd Dda Std Dht	Held in committee
	A mer 11	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	St Mandate Fis Note Filed
	Apr 11		Home Rule Note Filed
		Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	Home Rule Note Plea
	Apr 15	Amendment No.04	YOUNGE
	Apr 15	Amendment referred t	
		Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	. o incob
	Apr 16	cai ziia itag zia zot	Fiscal Note Filed
		Amendment No.04	YOUNGE
		Rules refers to	HEXC
		Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	
	Apr 17	Amendment No.04	YOUNGE
	_		Be adopted
		CIAIDI OLIDI.	_

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 18

Second Reading-Stnd Debate Amendment No.04, YOUNGE Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

Adopted

Apr 25

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1820 KENNER.	
820 ILCS 405/235	from Ch. 48, par. 345
820 ILCS 405/237	from Ch. 48, par. 347
820 ILCS 405/401	from Ch. 48, par. 401
820 ILCS 405/409	from Ch. 48, par. 409
820 ILCS 405/500	from Ch. 48, par. 420
820 ILCS 405/601	from Ch. 48, par. 431
820 ILCS 405/604	from Ch. 48, par. 434
820 ILCS 405/612	from Ch. 48, par. 442

Amends the Unemployment Insurance Act. Defines "wages" for calendar year 1998 to include only the remuneration paid to an individual by an employer during that period with respect to employment that does not exceed \$10,500 (now, \$10,000). Includes in the definition of "wages" for calendar year 1999 and each calendar year thereafter a formula for determining "wages". Redefines "base period". Sets out the "weekly benefit amount" and "prior average weekly wage" for any week beginning on or after January 4, 1998. Sets out additional benefits for individuals to whom benefits are payable and who have a non-working spouse or dependent children with respect to any week beginning on or after January 4. 1998. Sets out the "State 'on' indicator" and "State 'off' indicator". Provides that the Section concerning ineligibility for benefits because an individual voluntarily leaves shall not apply to individuals who leave work due to the loss of child care despite the individual's reasonable attempt to make adequate child care arrangements. States that no individual shall be denied benefits by reason of a lockout subject to certain exceptions. Sets out when an individual is ineligible for benefits on the basis of wages for services in an instructional, research, or principal administrative capacity. Makes other changes.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Employment Security)

Raising the wage base:
administrative expenses no significant additional unfunded
tax revenue from employers annual average increase of \$82 M
benefits to claimants unaffected
Alternate base period:
administrative expenses
tax revenue from employers annual increase of \$24 M
benefits to claimants annual increase of \$28 M
Increasing weekly benefit:
administrative expenses
tax revenue from employers annual increase of \$83 M
benefits to claimants annual increase of \$27 M
Alternate extended benefit trigger:
administrative expenses
one-time costs relatively insignificant
on-going costs underfunded \$4,000 per full-time equivalent/
underfunded \$4 per extended benefit claim
tax revenue from employershundreds of millions of dollars
benefits to claimants hundreds of millions of dollars
Waiver of required waiting week, periods of high unemployment:
administrative expenses\$10,000 to \$100,000/up to 6-figures
tax revenue from employers annual increase of \$50 M to \$100 M
benefits to claimants annual increase of \$50 M to \$100 M
Expanded eligibility, voluntary leave/child care:
administrative expenses no significant additional unfunded
tax revenue from employers not able to predict
benefits to claimants not able to predict
Locked-out employees:
administrative expenses unlikely significant additional
tax revenue from employers
benefits to claimants
Repeal of ineligibility: administrative expenses unlikely significant additional
auministrative expenses unincity significant additional

(covered through federal UI administrative grants) tax revenue from employers/benefits to employers estimated at \$3,000 per year per claimant, reaching several million dollars; these costs would be passed on to ed. institutions in

their UI tax bills

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Labor & Commerce
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
Apr 03 Fiscal Note Filed

pr 03 Fiscal Note Filed
Committee Rules

HB-1821 BIGGERT.

35 ILCS 200/18-230

Amends the Property Tax Extension Limitation Law in the Property Tax Code to provide that if a new rate or rate increase was approved by referendum, the taxing district may increase its rate to that allowed by referendum and the taxing district shall not be subject to the extension limitation.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Provides that, with respect to referenda held on or after the effective date of this amendatory Act, the amendatory provisions exempting the new rate or rate increase from all calculations of the extension limitation and limiting rate and from the aggregate extension or aggregate extension base under this Law apply only if the notice required by law and the ballot proposition contain a provision, in at least 16 point bold face type, stating that if the referendum passes, the new rate or increased rate, as the case may be, will not be subject to this Law.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Deletes all substantive provisions. Amends a Section of the Property Tax Extension Limitation Law concerning the rate increase or decrease factor by making a technical change.

mear enamee.			
Mar 06 1997	First reading	Referred to Rules	
Mar 11		Assigned to Revenue	
Mar 19	Primary Sponsor Changed	To KŬBIK	
	Added As A Joint Sponsor		
Mar 21		Do Pass/Short Debate Ca	al 011-000 - 000
	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht D		
Apr 08	Primary Sponsor Changed		
Apr 09	Amendment No.01	SKINNER	
ripi 07	Amendment referred		
	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt		
	Amendment No.01	SKINNER	
	Rules refers to	HREV	
4 10	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt		
Apr 10	Amendment No.01	SKINNER	
	4 1 137 00	Be adopted	
	Amendment No.02	BIGGERT	
	Amendment referred		
	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt		
Apr 12	Amendment No.02	BIGGERT	
		Be adopted	
	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt		
Apr 14	Second Reading-Short Del		
	Amendment No.01	SKINNER	Adopted
	Amendment No.02	BIGGERT	Adopted
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht 1		
Apr 18		Re-committed to Rules	
1822 CURR	IE.		

HB-1822 CURRIE.

705 ILCS 405/1-4.1	from Ch. 37, par. 801-4.1
705 ILCS 405/5-7	from Ch. 37, par. 805-7
705 ILCS 405/5-10	from Ch. 37, par. 805-10
730 ILCS 5/3-15-2	from Ch. 38, par. 1003-15-2
720 II CC 5/2 15 2 5	• •

730 ILCS 5/3-15-2.5 new

Amends the Juvenile Court Act to provide that minors accused of a violation of an order of the court are not subject to confinement in a jail, lockup, or regional temporary holding facility; revises provisions concerning confinement of minors in county jails in counties under 3,000,000, providing for confinement in a regional temporary holding facility and providing that an initial adjudicatory be held within 10 days (now 36 hours). Amends the Unified Code of Corrections. Requires the Department of Corrections to establish at least one experimental temporary holding district. Effective immediately.

```
FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Corrections)
```

There will be no fiscal or corrections population impact.

CORRECTIONAL NOTE

No change from DOC fiscal note.

JUDICIAL NOTE

HB1822 would neither decrease nor increase the need for the

number of judges in the State.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB 1822 fails to create a State mandate. However, should the board decide that the facility will be funded using revenues from units of local gov't a "service mandate" would be impos-

from units of local gov't, a "service mandate" would be imposed, requiring 50% to 100% reimbursement by the State.

HÓME RULE NOTE

HB1822 does not preempt home rule authority.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law
Fiscal Note Requested BLACK
St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBLACK

Correctional Note Requested BLACK Judicial Note Request BLACK

Mar 21 Committee Judiciary II - Criminal Law
Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 015-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 03

Fiscal Note Filed

Correctional Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
Apr 09

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
Judicial Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
Apr 15
St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
Apr 18 Home Rule Note RequestBLACK

Home Rule Note Filed

Apr 23 Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
Second Reading-Short Debate
Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1823 WINKEL - DAVIS, MONIQUE - COWLISHAW - BLACK.

105 ILCS 5/13A-5

105 ILCS 5/13A-6

Apr 25

105 ILCS 5/13A-8

Amends the provisions of the School Code relating to alternative schools. Provides that a teacher who holds an elementary or high school certificate may teach any class in the alternative school program. Eliminates a provision under which a school district in which an alternative program is located and from which a student is administratively transferred has its average daily attendance funding with respect to that student transferred to the alternative school program. Provides instead that the alternative school program is to receive general State aid under the formula established for alternative schools. Provides that the curriculum of an alternative school program may include work-based learning and community service work for which academic credit is earned and includes time spent by a student in such activities in the number of clock hours of daily school work required to constitute a day of attendance for State aid purposes. Provides that the school districts for which an alternative school program is operated may agree to provide additional funding to support the program, and authorizes the program to accept and expend gifts, legacies, and federal and other grants received for purposes directly relating to the conduct and operation of the program.

FISCAL NOTE (State Board of Education)

Except for the change in General State Aid, HB1823 is cost neutral. The changed GSA would require accessing \$2500 to \$3000 (now \$100) per pupil.
STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE (SBE)

No change from SBE fiscal note.

140 change from ODE 115tal flot

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 105 ILCS 5/13A-6

Provides that the regional superintendent of schools, in consultation with the State Board of Education, is to approve any work-based learning and community service work for which academic credit may be earned as part of a multi-disciplinary curriculum of an alternative school program. Deletes a proposal authorizing a teacher who holds an elementary or high school certificate to teach any class in an alternative school program. Adds a July 1, 1997 effective date.

	ve school program. Adds	a July 1, 1997 effective t	iate.
Note(s) That Ma Mar 06 1997		Referred to Rules	
	riist reading		
Mar 11		Assigned to Elementary &	Secondary
16 10	4 11 14 4 7 10	Education	
Mar 19	Added As A Joint Sponsor		
	Added As A Co-sponsor CO		
Mar 20		Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo0	11-000-005
	Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt		
Mar 27		Fiscal Note Filed	
		St Mandate Fis Note File	d
	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt		
Apr 10	Amendment No.01	WINKEL	
•	Amendment referred	to HRUL	
	Second Reading-Stnd Deba	ite	
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std D		
	Relid 2nd Rdng-Stnd Deba	te	
	Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr		
	Added As A Co-sponsor BI		
Apr 11	Amendment No.01	WINKEL	
•		Be adopted	
	Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr		
Apr 14	Amendment No.01	WINKEL	Adopted
1	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std D	Obt	F
Apr 16	3rd Rdg-Stnd Dbt-Pass/V1		
Apr 17	Arrive Senate	,	
p	Placed Calendr, First Reads	1g .	
Apr 24	Chief Sponsor MAITLAN		
p	First reading	Referred to Rules	
Apr 29	2	Assigned to Education	
Apr 30	Added as Chief Co-sponsor		
May 09		Recommended do pass 00	6-002-001
,	Placed Calndr, Second Read		
May 12	Second Reading		
1.14) 12	Placed Calndr, Third Readi	ng	
May 14	Third Reading - Passed 057		
may 14	Passed both Houses	001 001	
Jun 12	Sent to the Governor		
Jul 31	Governor approved		
341 31	PUBLIC ACT 90-0283	Effective date 97-07-31	
	1 0DE10 AC1 30-0203	Effective date 97-07-31	

HB-1824 STROGER AND DAVIS, MONIQUE.

70 ILCS 2605/11.10

from Ch. 42, par. 331.10

Amends the Metropolitan Water Reclamation District Act. Allows signatures on contracts or purchase orders involving amounts in excess of \$10,000 to be executed electronically.

FISCÁL NOTE (DCCA)

There would be some unquantified savings for the District.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE HB 1824 fails to create a State mandate.

Mar 06 1997 First reading

Mar 11 Mar 19 Referred to Rules Assigned to Executive

Fiscal Note Requested STEPHENS St Mandate Fis Nte ReqSTEPHENS

Committee Executive

Маг 20		Do Pass/Short Debate Cal	015-000-000
	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Di		
Mar 25	Added As A Co-sponsor Da		
Apr 14		St Mandate Fis Note Filed	i
		Fiscal Note Filed	
	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt		
Apr 16	Second Reading-Short Deb		
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht D		
Apr 18	Relld 2nd Rdng-Short Deba		
	Amendment No.01	STROGER	
	Amendment referred to		
	Amendment No.02	STROGER	
	Amendment referred to	o HRUL	
	Amendment No.03	STROGER	
	Amendment referred to	o HRUL	
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debat	e	
Apr 19	Amendment No.01	STROGER	
	Rules refers to	HEXC	
	Amendment No.02	STROGER	
	Rules refers to	HEXC	
	Amendment No.03	STROGER	
	Rules refers to	HEXC	
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debat	e	
Apr 23	Amendment No.03	STROGER	
-		Motion Do Adopt-Lost 00	6-008-001
		Held in committee	
	Amendment No.04	STROGER	
	Amendment referred	to HRUL	
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debat	e	
Apr 24	Amendment No.04	STROGER	
	Rules refers to	HEXC	
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debat	e	
Apr 25	Amendment No.04	STROGER	
		Be adopted	
	Amendment No.04	STROGER	Withdrawn
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht I	Dbt	
	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Lost/V04		
1825 STROC	ard		

HB-1825 STROGER.

70 ILCS 2605/4

from Ch. 42, par. 323

Amends the Metropolitan Water Reclamation District Act. Provides that upon the election of officers from the board of commissioners, the board shall also elect a chairman of the committee on budget and employment. Provides that upon this election in 1999, this chairman's annual salary shall be \$45,000.

FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)

HB 1825 imposes additional requirements on the board of commissioners; however, fiscal impact is difficult to determine. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, REVISED HB 1825 creates a local gov't. organization and structure mandate for which no reimbursement is required; and, a personnel mandate for which reimbursement of 100% of the increased cost to a unit of local gov't. would normally be required. However, if the General Assembly finds that the bill accommodates the request of a unit of local gov't., and this is specifically stated in the bill, no reimbursement is required. The Dept. is in receipt of a request from the District which states that the bill accommodates the request of the Board of Commissioners.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; State Mandates

Mar 06 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Executive
Mar 19 Fiscal Note Requested STEPHENS
St Mandate Fis Nte ReqSTEPHENS
Committee Executive
Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo008-007-000

Apr 10 Fiscal Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 12 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 14 Second Reading-Stnd D

Second Reading-Stnd Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

Apr 15 Relld 2nd Rdng-Stnd Debate Hid Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 16 Amendment No.01 STROGER
Amendment referred to HRUL
Amendment No.01 STROGER

Be adopted

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1826 MOORE, ANDREA - MAUTINO.

35 ILCS 200/21-345

Amends the Property Tax Code. Provides that a person redeeming property at a time subsequent to the filing of a petition for tax and special assessment foreclosure proceedings or a petition for deed who does not desire to contest the validity of the petition may redeem the property at any time before the expiration of the period or extended period of redemption without filing a redemption under protest. Requires the county clerk to enter the redemption on the record and distribute the redemption money to the holder of the certificate of purchase upon surrender of the certificate. Effective immediately.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Revenue

Mar 21 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 011-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Added As A Joint Sponsor MAUTINO 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-000-000

Apr. 17 Arrive Senate

Placed Calendr, First Reading Chief Sponsor PETERSON

Apr 18 First reading Referred to Rules

HB-1827 DEERING.

Apr 08

Apr 16

40 ILCS 5/14-104

from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 14-104

Amends the State Employee Article of the Pension Code. Authorizes purchase of service credit for periods of authorized leave of absence not exceeding one year. Requires the applicant to pay both employee and employer contributions plus interest. Effective immediately.

PENSION NOTE

Cost cannot be determined, due to unknown number of persons

who would seek to establish service credit.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Pension

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Personnel & Pensions
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Mar 28 Pension Note Filed Committee Rules

HB-1828 PHELPS - DEUCHLER - CURRIE, FLOWERS, MCKEON AND HOWARD.

210 ILCS 3/30 210 ILCS 3/35

Amends the Alternative Health Care Delivery Act. Provides that there shall be no more than 10 birth center alternative health care models in the demonstration program authorized under the Act. Sets forth requirements for the location of the centers and for services and standards of the centers. Requires the Department of Public Health to adopt rules for the operation and research of birth centers. Makes other changes.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1828 fails to create a State mandate under the State Mandates Act.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Public Health) The fiscal implications to this Dept. would be covered by licensure fees. HOME RULE NOTE HB 1828 does not preempt home rule authority. NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal Mar 07 1997 First reading Added As A Joint Sponsor DEUCHLER Added As A Co-sponsor CURRIE Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Human Services Mar 18 Added As A Co-sponsor FLOWERS Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Added As A Co-sponsor HOWARD Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo006-002-001 Mar 20 Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Fiscal Note Requested ZICKUS St Mandate Fis Nte ReqZICKUS Home Rule Note RequestZICKUS Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Mar 21 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Mar 25 Fiscal Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Home Rule Note Filed Apr 10 Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 14 Second Reading-Stnd Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt Re-committed to Rules Apr 18 HB-1829 KRAUSE.

New Act

30 ILCS 105/24.10 new

Creates the Human Cloning Prohibition Act. Prohibits the cloning of human beings and the use of public funds or property to clone human beings. Makes intentional violation a Class 4 felony. Amends the State Finance Act to provide that an appropriation Act shall not be construed to authorize the expenditure of public funds for human cloning or for the support of any project or institution that engages in human cloning. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1830 STEPHENS.

220 ILCS 5/4-102 new

Amends the Public Utilities Act. Requires the Illinois Commerce Commission to develop a plan to incorporate the use of the numbers "311" and "711" as the primary nonemergency telephone numbers for contacting police, firefighting, and other public safety agencies.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Executive Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

LEITCH. HB-1831

220 ILCS 5/5-102 from Ch. 111 2/3, par. 5-102

Amends the Public Utilities Act. Makes a technical change in a Section concerning accounting.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Public Utilities

Mar 19 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 007-000-002

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 16 Second Reading-Short Debate Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

1862 HB-1832

HB-1832 BIGGERT.

220 ILCS 5/13-407

from Ch. 111 2/3, par. 13-407

Amends the Public Utilities Act. Makes a technical change in a Section concerning the study of telecommunications services.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Public Utilities Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1833 STEPHENS.

720 ILCS 570/102

from Ch. 56 1/2, par. 1102

720 ILCS 570/309.5 new Amends the Illinois Controlled Substances Act to include a nurse practitioner in

the definition of "practitioner". Authorizes a nurse practitioner to issue prescriptions for Schedule III, IV, and V controlled substances under the supervision of a licensed physician.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Registration & Regulation Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

WINTERS. HB-1834

New Act

Creates the Electrician Licensing Act. Provides the short title.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Assigned to Registration & Regulation Mar 11

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Mar 21

HB-1835 SAVIANO.

225 ILCS 335/5

from Ch. 111, par. 7505

Amends the Illinois Roofing Industry Licensing Act to add a caption.

Mar 07 1997. First reading Referred to Rules

Assigned to Registration & Regulation Mar 11

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1836 STEPHENS.

815 ILCS 413/12 new

815 ILCS 413/25

Amends the Telephone Solicitation Act. Provides that a subscriber may notify his or her provider of local telecommunications service of his or her general refusal to consent to receive telephone solicitations at a specified telephone number. Requires a provider of local telecommunications service to make available, upon request, to any person or firm engaged in making telephone solicitations a current list of all telephone numbers with respect to which subscribers have notified that telecommunications service provider of their general refusal to consent to telephone solicitations. Beginning January 1, 1998, prohibits the making of a telephone solicitation to a telephone number with respect to which a person has notified his or her provider of local telecommunications service of his or her general refusal to consent to receive telephone solicitations. Makes violation a business offense punishable by a fine of no less than \$100 and no more than \$500. Effective immediately.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Public Utilities Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1837 NOLAND.

50 ILCS 750/15.4

from Ch. 134, par. 45.4

Amends the Emergency Telephone System Act relating to the composition of the Emergency Telephone System Board. Provides that at least one member may be a public member and at least one member shall be a member of the county board.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Executive Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1838 GASH.

605 ILCS 10/36 new

Amends the Toll Highway Act to require the Illinois State Toll Highway Authority to establish a system for the issuance of tickets that would allow a driver not to pay a toll or charge until the driver exits the toll highway.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal Mar 07 1997 First reading

Mar 11

Mar 21

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Transportation & Motor

Vehicles

Motion Do Pass-Lost 008-013-000

HTRN

Remains in CommiTransportation &

Motor Vehicles

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1839 GASH.

605 ILCS 10/36 new 605 ILCS 10/37 new

Amends the Toll Highway Act. Requires revenues generated from tolls collected on a particular segment of a toll highway to be used for that segment. Requires the Illinois State Toll Highway Authority to abolish stations that collect a toll or charge of 15 cents.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 605 ILCS 10/37 new

Removes provisions requiring the Illinois State Toll Highway Authority to abolish stations that collect a toll or charge of 15 cents.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Mar 11

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Transportation & Motor

Vehicles

Mar 21 Amendment No.01

TRANSPORTAT'N H Adopted
Motion Do Pass Amended-Lost

10tion Do Pass Amended-Los

008-013-000 HTRN

Remains in CommiTransportation & Motor Vehicles

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1840 STEPHENS - HOLBROOK.

230 ILCS 20/1.1 230 ILCS 20/4 from Ch. 120, par. 1051.1 from Ch. 120, par. 1054

Amends the Pull Tabs and Jar Games Act. Provides that fraternal organizations and veterans' organizations that conduct games under the Act shall not have a single prize that exceeds \$500 (now \$250). Provides that such organizations shall have no more than 6,000 tickets in a game (now 4,000). Provides that the price for a right to participate in a game conducted by such an organization shall not exceed \$2 (now \$1). Provides that the value of all prizes awarded in a single day by such an organization shall not exceed \$5,000 (now \$2,250).

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Further amends the Pull Tabs and Jar Games Act. Provides that the increases in prize limits, ticket limits, ticket prices, and prize value limits shall apply to all organizations licensed under the Act rather than to only fraternal organizations and veterans' organizations.

S	° organizations			
	Mar 07 1997	First reading	Referred to Rules	
	Mar 11		Assigned to Revenue	
	Mar 21		Do Pass/Short Debate Cal	011-000-000
		Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Db	ot	
	Mar 25	Added As A Joint Sponsor	HOLBROOK	
	Apr 07	Amendment No.01	BUGIELSKI	
	-	Amendment referred to	o HRUL	
		Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt		
	Apr 08	Second Reading-Short Deb	ate	
		Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht D	bt	
	Apr 09	Amendment No.01	BUGIELSKI	
			Be adopted	
		Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Short Db	į.	
	Apr 11	Rolld 2nd Rdng-Short Deba	ate	
		Amendment No.01	BUGIELSKI	Adopted
		Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht D	bt	-

3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot096-018-001

	Apr 14	Arrive Senate Placed Calendr, First Readn	g
		Chief Sponsor REA First reading	Referred to Rules
	Apr 24	1	Assigned to Executive
	•	Sponsor Removed REA	
		Alt Chief Sponsor Changed	
		Spon Chg Appd Rule 5-1(c)	
			Committee Executive
	Apr 30	Added as Chief Co-sponsor	
	May 01	Discod Calada Casa d Daniel	Recommended do pass 012-000-001
	May 07	Placed Calndr, Second Read Second Reading	ng
	May 07	Placed Calndr, Third Readir	nα
	May 09	Third Reading - Passed 035	
	1.14, 0,	Passed both Houses	010 000
	Jun 06	Sent to the Governor	
	Jul 25	Governor vetoed	
		Placed Calendar Total Veto	
	Oct 16	Mtn filed overrde Gov veto	
	0	Placed Calendar Total Veto	
	Oct 28	0 11 0 17 1	3/5 vote required
		Override Gov veto-Hse lost	
			Motion to Reconsider Vote Mtn Reconsider Vote Prevail
			3/5 vote required
		Override Gov veto-Hse pass	
	Oct 30	Arrive Senate	077 030 003
	••••	Placed Calendar Total Veto	
	Nov 12	Mtn filed overrde Gov veto I	PHILIP
	Nov 14		3/5 vote required
		Override Gov veto-Sen pass	
	N. 10	Bth House Overid Total Vet	•
	Nov 18	PUBLIC ACT 90-0536	Effective date 98-01-01
-18	41 MCAUI	LIFFE – BURKE – WOOD –	BERGMAN – SAVIANO.
	** ** * ** * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *		

HB-

35 ILCS 5/203

from Ch. 120, par. 2-203

Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act. Creates an income tax deduction for individuals in an amount of up to \$500 for premiums paid by a qualifying individual on a long-term care insurance policy. Provides that a qualifying individual has an annual household income of less than \$60,000. Applicable to tax years beginning on or after January 1, 1997. Sunsets the deduction after 5 years.

```
NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal
    Mar 07 1997 First reading
                                           Referred to Rules
    Mar 11
                                           Assigned to Revenue
    Mar 21
                                           Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 011-000-000
                  Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt
                  Added As A Joint Sponsor BURKE
    Mar 25
                  Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD
    Apr 08
                  Second Reading-Short Debate
                  Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt
    Apr 17
                  Added As A Co-sponsor BERGMAN
                  Added As A Co-sponsor SAVIANO
    Apr 25
                                           Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
```

HB-1842 SCHAKOWSKY - CURRIE.

105 ILCS 5/10-22.20 from Ch. 122, par. 10-22.20 105 ILCS 405/2-2 from Ch. 122, par. 202-2

Amends the School Code and the Adult Education Act. Eliminates a requirement that before the State Board of Education may enter into agreements with public or private entities, other than the common schools and community colleges, to establish special classes to provide instruction and training for adults and youths whose schooling has been interrupted, the school districts or community college districts must be failing to provide or providing unsatisfactory or insufficient classes for that purpose. Adds that the public and private entities with whom the State Board of Education enters into such agreements are eligible for direct State and federal funding under a general competitive selection and evaluation process established by the State Board of Education.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1842 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Mar 21

Added As A Joint Sponsor CURRIE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Elementary & Secondary

Education

Mar 20 Motion Do Pass-Lost 001-014-005

HELM

Remains in CommiElementary &

Secondary Education St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Committee Elementary & Secondary

Education

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1843 SCHAKOWSKY - DAVIS, STEVE - HOLBROOK - PARKE AND GIGLIO. 820 ILCS 130/11c new

Amends the Prevailing Wage Act. Provides that a public body may require a contractor that is the successful bidder on a public works project and its subcontractors to enter into or agree to observe the terms of a project labor agreement establishing the terms and conditions of employment for workers subject to this Act with the labor organization having jurisdiction over the type of work performed. Provides that a project labor agreement requirement shall not be deemed contrary to the requirement that a bid be let to the lowest responsible bidder.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB1843 fails to create a State mandate.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. of Labor)

No fiscal impact will be incurred by the Department.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Added As A Joint Sponsor DAVIS, STEVE

Added As A Co-sponsor HOLBROOK

Mar 11 Assigned to Labor & Commerce Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo011-010-000 Mar 21

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Fiscal Note Requested PARKE Apr 07

St Mandate Fis Nte ReqPARKE

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Added As A Co-sponsor GIGLIO

Apr 09 Apr 10 Added As A Co-sponsor PARKE

Apr 11 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Fiscal Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 14 Second Reading-Stnd Debate

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

Apr 16 3rd Rdg-Stnd Dbt-Pass/V095-021-000

Apr 17 Arrive Senate

Placed Calendr, First Reading

Apr 25 Chief Sponsor JACOBS

> First reading Referred to Rules

HR-1844 MCGUIRE - SILVA.

20 ILCS 105/4.02c new 305 ILCS 5/12-4.32 new

Amends the Act on the Aging and the Public Aid Code. Authorizes the Department of Public Aid to establish 3 pilot programs, which may be administered by the Department on Aging as permitted by available appropriations, designed to reduce the need of persons age 75 and older for nursing home care on account of falls or other injuries. Effective immediately.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Aging) There is no fiscal impact to this Dept.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Public Aid)

The state as a whole would incur the costs of the pilots regardless of which agency. Due to the lack of specificity, the

exact costs cannot be quantified at this time.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Aging Mar 21 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 021-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested LAWFER

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Mar 26 Fiscal Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 08 Fiscal Note Filed

> Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 11 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot110-003-001

Added As A Joint Sponsor SILVA

Apr 14 Arrive Senate

Placed Calendr, First Reading

Chief Sponsor RAUSCHENBERGER First reading Referred to Rules

Added as Chief Co-sponsor SMITH

HB-1845 TENHOUSE.

110 ILCS 205/6

Apr 16

from Ch. 144, par. 186

Amends the Board of Higher Education Act to require the Board's master plan to include recommendations for standardization of numbering for courses commonly offered by both public community colleges and public universities in the State. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Higher Education Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1846 SANTIAGO.

230 ILCS 10/5 from Ch. 120, par. 2405 230 ILCS 10/6 from Ch. 120, par. 2406 230 ILCS 10/7 from Ch. 120, par. 2407

Amends the Riverboat Gambling Act. Provides that any new license issued to conduct riverboat gambling, or any other form of gambling not currently authorized, under the Act shall be issued only to a municipality or county. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Assigned to Executive Mar 11 Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1847 DANIELS - RYDER - SKINNER - BIGGINS.

Makes appropriations and reappropriations for the ordinary and contingent expenses of the economic development agencies listed below for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 1997.

Dpt. Agriculture ... Dpt. Commerce and Community Affairs ... Prairie State 2000 Authority ... Dpt. Labor. ... Dpt. Employment Security ... Historic Preservation Agency ... Ill. Arts Council ... Ill. Farm Development Authority ... East St. Louis Financial Advisory Authority ... Metropolitan Pier and Exposition Authority ... Ill. Sports Facilities Authority ... Ill. Medical District Commission STATE DEBT IMPACT NOTE

HB 1847 does not directly affect the State's long-term

indebtedness.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE HB 1847 fails to create a State mandate.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

> Added As A Joint Sponsor RYDER Added As A Co-sponsor SKINNER Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGINS

Referred to Rules Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Mar 11 Ovrsght Mar 20 State Debt Note Filed

Committee Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 03 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Committee Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1848 DANIELS - RYDER - SKINNER.

Makes appropriations and reappropriations for the ordinary and contingent expenses of the Department of Transportation for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 1997.

STATE DEBT IMPACT NOTE

HB 1848 is an appropriation bill that does not increase the authorization for any type of bond. Therefore, it does not

directly afffect the State's long-term debt.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor RYDER Added As A Co-sponsor SKINNER

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Safety

Apr 08 State Debt Note Filed

Committee Appropriations-Public

Safety

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1849 DANIELS - RYDER - MULLIGAN.

Makes appropriations and reappropriations for the ordinary and contingent expenses of the human services agencies listed below for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 1997.

Dpt. Aging ... Board of Comprehensive Health Insurance Plan ... Guardianship and Advocacy Commission ... Ill. Health Care Cost Containment Council ... Ill. Planning Council on Developmental Disabilities ... Dpt. Public Health ... Dpt. Veterans' Affairs

... Deaf and Hard of Hearing Commission

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor RYDER Added As A Co-sponsor MULLIGAN

Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Human

Services

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1850 DANIELS - RYDER - BIGGINS.

Makes appropriations for various environmental agencies for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 1997.

EPA ... Dpt. of Natural Resources ... Pollution Control Board

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor RYDER Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGINS

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

DANIELS - RYDER - SKINNER.

Makes appropriations and reappropriations for various public safety agencies for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 1997.

Criminal Justice Information Authority ... Ill. Emergency

Management Agency ... Law Enforcement Training Standards Board

... Dpt. of Military Affairs ... Dpt. of Nuclear Safety ...

Prisoner Review Board ... State Fire Marshal ... Dpt. of State

Police ... State Police Merit Board

First reading Mar 07 1997

Added As A Joint Sponsor RYDER Added As A Co-sponsor SKINNER

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Apr 11

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1852 HANNIG - RYDER.

Makes appropriations to the Illinois State Board of Education. Effective July 1, 1997.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Replaces everything after the enacting clause with appropriations to the State Board of Education for its ordinary and contingent expenses and grants and programs. Includes increases in various lines for textbooks, early childhood, transportation, and Teachers' Academy for Math & Science in Chicago. Adds appropriations for supplementary payments to various specific school districts. Effective July 1, 1997.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Increases various grant and apportionment lines.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 3.

Provides that no part of the money appropriated by the Act shall be used by the State Board of Education for personal services, related benefits, or contractual personnel.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor RYDER

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Apr 11

Assigned to Appropriations-Education APP EDUCATION H APP EDUCATION H Adopted

Amendment No.01 Amendment No.02

Adopted APP EDUCATION H Adopted

Amendment No.03

Remains in

Commi Appropriations-Education Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HR.1853 GRANBERG.

35 ILCS 105/1a

from Ch. 120, par. 439.1a

Amends the Use Tax Act. Makes provisions concerning retailers of motor vehicles gender neutral.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Revenue

Mar 13 Mar 21

Primary Sponsor Changed To GRANBERG

HB-1854 CROSS.

815 ILCS 720/1

from Ch. 43, par. 301

Amends the Beer Industry Fair Dealing Act. Adds a caption and makes a technical change to the short title Section.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1855 CROSS.

235 ILCS 5/1-1

from Ch. 43, par. 93.9

Amends the Liquor Control Act of 1934. Adds a caption to the short title Section.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Mar 11

Referred to Rules Assigned to Executive

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1856 **BUGIELSKI - MCAULIFFE - SAVIANO.**

40.ILCS 5/14-108

from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 14-108

40 ILCS 5/14-110

from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 14-110

Amends the State Employee Article of the Pension Code to make court reporters eligible for the alternative (State police) retirement formula. Effective immediately.

PENSION IMPACT NOTE

The fiscal impact of HB 1856 has not been determined.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Personnel & Pensions Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Added As A Joint Sponsor MCAULIFFE Apr 12 Added As A Co-sponsor SAVIANO Pension Note Filed May 01 Committee Rules

HB-1857 JONES, LOU.

305 ILCS 5/5-16

from Ch. 23, par. 5-16

Amends the Illinois Public Aid Code. Makes a reference in the Section concerning managed care gender neutral.

FISCAL IMPACT NOTE (Dept. of Public Aid) There will be no fiscal impact until the bill is amended. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1857 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules Assigned to Human Services Mar 11

Mar 18 Fiscal Note Filed

Committee Human Services St Mandate Fis Note Filed Mar 21 Committee Human Services

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B).

HB-1858 JONES, LOU.

305 ILCS 5/5-15.5

Amends the Illinois Public Aid Code. Makes a technical change in the Section concerning preventative physical examinations and demonstration programs.

FISCAL IMPACT NOTE (Dept. of Public Aid)

There will be no fiscal impact until the bill is amended.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1858 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11

Assigned to Human Services

Mar 18 Fiscal Note Filed

Committee Human Services Mar 21 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Committee Human Services

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HR-1859 JONES, LOU.

New Act

Creates the Illinois Dental Hygiene Practice Act. Creates only short title and legislative declaration of public policy Sections.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Registration & Regulation

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Mar 21

HB-1860 JONES, LOU.

225 ILCS 25/16 from Ch. 111, par. 2316

225 ILCS 25/16.05 new

Amends the Illinois Dental Practice Act. Provides certain license renewal and restoration standards for dental hygienists parallel to those already in place. Also provides certain continuing education requirements for dental hygienists.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Assigned to Registration & Regulation Mar 11

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1861 JONES, LOU.

New Act 5 ILCS 80/4.18 new 30 ILCS 105/5.449 new

225 ILCS 25/4 225 ILCS 25/5 from Ch. 111, par. 2304 from Ch. 111, par. 2305 225 ILCS 25/6 225 ILCS 25/15 from Ch. 111, par. 2306 from Ch. 111, par. 2315

```
from Ch. 111, par. 2316
225 ILCS 25/16
225 ILCS 25/16.1
225 ILCS 25/19
                                         from Ch. 111, par. 2316.1
                                         from Ch. 111, par. 2319
225 ILCS 25/20
                                         from Ch. 111, par. 2320
225 ILCS 25/21
                                         from Ch. 111, par. 2321
225 ILCS 25/23
                                         from Ch. 111, par. 2323
225 ILCS 25/26
                                         from Ch. 111, par. 2326
225 ILCS 25/34
225 ILCS 25/35
                                         from Ch. 111, par. 2334
                                         from Ch. 111, par. 2335
225 ILCS 25/36
                                         from Ch. 111, par. 2336
225 ILCS 25/41
225 ILCS 25/55
225 ILCS 25/12 rep.
225 ILCS 25/13 rep.
                                         from Ch. 111, par. 2341
                                         from Ch. 111, par. 2355
225 ILCS 25/14 rep.
225 ILCS 25/18 rep.
225 ILCS 25/24 rep.
```

Creates the Dental Hygiene Practice Act. Provides for the licensure and regulation of dental hygienists. Provides penalties for violations. Preempts home rule. Amends the Regulatory Agency Sunset Act to repeal this Act January 1, 2008. Amends the State Finance Act to create the Dental Hygiene Disciplinary Fund. Amends the Illinois Dental Practice Act to repeal provisions regulating dental hygienists. Effective January 1, 1998.

CORRECTIONAL NOTE

There will be a minimal impact on this Dept. FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Professional Reg.) Total revenues for this Dept. would be \$477,240.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional; Fiscal; Home Rule

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Referred to Rules
Assigned to Registration & Regulation

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
Mar 26 Fiscal Note Filed
Correctional Note Filed

Correctional Note Filed Committee Rules

HB-1862 DEERING - SAVIANO.

235 ILCS 5/6-31 new

Amends the Liquor Control Act of 1934. Provides that a licensee may conduct product sampling and test marketing, on or off its premises, in accordance with standards set by the Liquor Control Commission.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SAVIANO

Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Executive
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1863 DEERING - SAVIANO.

235 ILCS 5/6-19 from Ch

from Ch. 43, par. 134

Amends the Liquor Control Act of 1934. Deletes the provision forbidding sales of liquor at retail on credit.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SAVIANO

Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Executive
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1864 DAVIS, STEVE.

235 ILCS 5/6-16 from Ch. 43, par. 131 235 ILCS 5/6-20 from Ch. 43, par. 134a

Amends the Liquor Control Act of 1934. Provides that if a licensee is prosecuted for providing alcoholic liquor to a person under 21 years of age, then the person under 21 years of age shall also be prosecuted under the Act for receiving the alcoholic liquor. Provides that it is a Class A (now Class B) misdemeanor for a person under 21 years of age to present fraudulent identification to a licensee for the purpose of attempting to procure an alcoholic beverage and that the sentence of the person

1871 HB-1864—Cont.

shall include a fine of not less than \$500 and at least 25 hours of community service (now a fine of not less than \$250 or at least 25 hours of community service). Provides that it is a Class A (now Class C) misdemeanor for a person under 21 years of age to have any alcoholic beverage in his or her possession on any street or highway or in any public place or place open to the public.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1865 DEERING - SAVIANO.

235 ILCS 5/3-12 from Ch. 43, par. 108

Amends the Liquor Control Act of 1934. Provides that the Liquor Control Commission shall make available to each licensee in the State a schedule of fines and penalties that may be imposed under the Act. Provides that the Commission shall have 30 days from the date of an inspection to issue a notice of violation to a licensee. Provides that the maximum penalty for selling a bottle of alcoholic liquor with a foreign object in it or serving alcoholic liquor from a bottle with a foreign object in it shall be the destruction of that bottle of alcoholic liquor.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SAVIANO

Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Executive
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1866 BRADY.

215 ILCS 130/1001 from Ch. 73, par. 1501-1

Amends the Limited Health Service Organization Act. Makes a technical change in the short title Section.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Health Care Availability &

Access
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1867 STEPHENS.

35 ILCS 105/2 from Ch. 120, par. 439.2 35 ILCS 120/1 from Ch. 120, par. 440

Amends the Use Tax Act and the Retailers' Occupation Tax Act. Provides that "traded-in credits" shall be available for all transactions including but not limited to private party transactions, commercial transactions, and individual sales.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Revenue
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1868 SMITH, MICHAEL.

40 ILCS 5/3-111.1 from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 3-111.1 30 ILCS 805/8.21 new

Amends the Downstate Police article of the Pension Code to provide a compounded 3% annual increase in survivor pensions. Amends the State Mandates Act to require implementation without reimbursement. Effective immediately.

PENSION NOTE

Fiscal impact has not been determined.

PENSION NOTE

No change from previous note.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Pension; State Mandates

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Personnel & Pensions
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
Apr 11 Pension Note Filed
Committee Rules

HB-1869 DAVIS, STEVE.

820 ILCS 235/4 from Ch. 48, par. 172g

Amends the Medical Examination of Employees Act. Deletes language making violation of the Act a petty offense with a \$100 fine. Provides that the Director of

Labor shall administer and enforce the Act. Provides that the Department of Labor may investigate complaints, conduct hearings, and subpoena witnesses and documents. Provides that the Director of Labor shall adopt rules to administer and enforce the Act. Provides that any employer who fails to comply with a final decision of the Director or who discriminates or retaliates against any employee for filing a complaint with the Director or cooperating or providing information in any investigation or proceeding commits a Class B misdemeanor and is subject to a fine of \$100 for each day the violation continues. Provides that the Attorney General shall prosecute violations.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE HB1869 fails to create a State mandate.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. of Labor)

Minimal fiscal impact will be incurred by the Department.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Assigned to Labor & Commerce Mar 11 Mar 21 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 021-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 07 Fiscal Note Requested PARKE

St Mandate Fis Nte ReqPARKE

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 11 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Fiscal Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Second Reading-Short Debate

Apr 14 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

DART. HB-1870

> 215 ILCS 105/1 from Ch. 73, par. 1301

Amends the Comprehensive Health Insurance Plan Act. Makes a change in the Section containing the short title.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Assigned to Insurance Mar 11 Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HR-1871 DART.

> 20 ILCS 2215/2-3 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 6502-3

Amends the Illinois Health Finance Reform Act concerning rules. Adds a caption.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1871 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Human Services St Mandate Fis Note Filed Mar 21 Committee Human Services Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1872 DART.

> 215 ILCS 125/2-3 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1405

Amends the Health Maintenance Organization Act. Makes a technical change in a Section relating to the powers of health maintenance organizations.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Insurance)

HB 1872 will have no fiscal impact on the Dept. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1872 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Assigned to Health Care Availability & Mar 11

Access Mar 17

Fiscal Note Filed Committee Health Care Availability &

Access

Mar 21 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Committee Health Care Availability &

Access

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

1873 HB-1873

HR.1873 FLOWERS.

215 ILCS 125/2-3

from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1405

Amends the Health Maintenance Organization Act. Makes a technical change in a Section relating to the powers of health maintenance organizations.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Insurance)

HB 1873 will have no fiscal impact on the Dept.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1873 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Health Care Availability &

Access Mar 17 Fiscal Note Filed

Committee Health Care Availability &

Access

Mar 21 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Committee Health Care Availability &

Access

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1874 FLOWERS.

215 ILCS 5/466

from Ch. 73, par. 1065.13

Amends the Illinois Insurance Code. Makes a technical change in a Section relating to rate administration.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules Assigned to Insurance Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Mar 11 Mar 21

HB-1875 FLOWERS.

215 ILCS 5/466

from Ch. 73, par. 1065.13

Amends the Illinois Insurance Code. Makes a technical change in a Section relating to rate administration.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules Assigned to Insurance

Mar 11 Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1876 KHRIK.

Mar 11

5 ILCS 120/2

from Ch. 102, par. 42

Amends the Open Meetings Act. Allows a public body to hold a closed meeting to consider the operation by a municipality of a municipal utility or the operation of a municipal power agency or municipal natural gas agency when the discussion involves (i) contracts relating to the purchase, sale, or delivery of electricity or natural gas or (ii) the results or conclusions of load forecast studies. Effective immediately. Referred to Rules

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Mar 20 Do Pass/Consent Calendar 013-000-000

Consnt Caldr Order 2nd Read Apr 10

Cnsent Calendar, 2nd Reading

Consnt Caldr Order 3rd Read Apr 18 Remvd from Consent Calendar

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Second Reading-Short Debate Apr 19 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot112-000-000

Arrive Senate Apr 23

Placed Calendr, First Reading

Apr 29 Chief Sponsor LUECHTEFELD

Apr 30 First reading Referred to Rules

HB-1877 DANIELS - RYDER - BIGGINS.

Makes appropriations for the ordinary, contingent, and distributive expenses of the Office of the Secretary of State for Fiscal Year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997. Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor RYDER Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGINS

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt Ovrsght

Apr 11

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1878 KLINGLER.

40 ILCS 5/15-136.3

Amends the State Universities Article of the Pension Code. Increases the minimum retirement annuity by 3% each year. Effective immediately.

PENSION NOTE

Fiscal impact has not been determined, but is expected to be

substantial.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Pension

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Mar 11

Mar 21 Mar 28 Referred to Rules

Assigned to Personnel & Pensions

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Pension Note Filed Committee Rules

HB-1879 SAVIANO.

New Act

5 ILCS 80/4.18 new

30 ILCS 105/5.449 new

Creates the Orthotics and Prosthetics Practice Act to regulate persons who practice orthotics or prosthetics through licensing requirements. Amends the Regulatory Agency Sunset Act to repeal the new Act on January 1, 2008. Amends the State Finance Act to add the Orthotics and Prosthetics License Fund. Preempts home rule powers.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional; Fiscal; Home Rule

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Registration & Regulation

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1880 NOLAND - WOOLARD - TURNER, JOHN - BRUNSVOLD - LAWFER AND BLACK.

 20 ILCS 3605/11
 from Ch. 5, par. 1211

 20 ILCS 3605/12.1
 from Ch. 5, par. 1212.1

 20 ILCS 3605/12.2
 from Ch. 5, par. 1212.2

 20 ILCS 3605/12.4
 from Ch. 5, par. 1212.4

Amends the Illinois Farm Development Act. Provides that the Illinois Farm Development Authority shall not have outstanding State Guarantees in an aggregate principal amount exceeding \$50,000,000 (now \$35,000,000). Provides that there shall be no income restriction for applicants who have previously used the guarantee program. Provides that guarantees shall not exceed \$500,000 (now \$300,000) per farmer. Provides that in those cases where the borrower has not previously used the guarantee program, the lender shall not call the loan due during the first 3 years for any reason except lack of performance or insufficient collateral. Provides that interest earned from amounts invested from the Illinois Agricultural Loan Guarantee Fund and the Illinois Farmer and Agribusiness Loan Guarantee Fund shall be deposited into those funds until the Funds reach their maximum amounts. Provides that after the Funds reach their maximum amounts the interest shall be deposited into the General Revenue Fund. Provides that the Authority may transfer \$15,000,000 (now \$10,000,000) from appropriations and the Farm Emergency Assistance Fund as of June 30 of each year to the Illinois Farmer and Agribusiness Loan Guarantee Fund. Makes other changes. Effective immediately.

FISCAL NOTE (Bureau of the Budget)

FY98 costs would be approximately \$400 thousand in lost interest. HB1880 could cost an additional \$5 million over time if a sufficient number of loans default.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor WOOLARD Added As A Co-sponsor TURNER, JOHN Added As A Co-sponsor BRUNSVOLD Added As A Co-sponsor LAWFER

Referred to Rules

```
Mar 11
                                              Assigned to Agriculture & Conservation
      Mar 19
                                              Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 014-001-000
                    Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt
      Mar 20
                    Second Reading-Short Debate
                    Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt
                    Added As A Co-sponsor BLACK
      Mar 21
                                              Fiscal Note Filed
                    Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Short Dbt
      Apr 11
                    3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot115-000-000
      Apr 14
                    Arrive Senate
                    Placed Calendr, First Reading
                    Chief Sponsor O'DANIEL
      Apr 25
                    First reading
                                              Referred to Rules
                    Added as Chief Co-sponsor SIEBEN
      Apr 30
                                              Assigned to State Government
                                                Operations
      May 08
                                              Recommended do pass 008-000-001
                    Placed Calndr. Second Reading
      May 09
                    Second Reading
                    Placed Calndr, Third Reading
      May 13
                    Third Reading - Passed 055-000-000
                    Passed both Houses
      Jun 11
                    Sent to the Governor
      Aug 08
                    Governor approved
                      PUBLIC ACT 90-0325 Effective date 97-08-08
            MAUTINO - BURKE - FEIGENHOLTZ - WOOLARD - SCHOENBERG
HB-1881
            AND JONES, LOU.
  215 ILCS 5/107.05
                                   from Ch. 73, par. 719.05
  215 ILCS 5/107.07
                                   from Ch. 73, par. 719.07
  215 ILCS 5/107.12
                                   from Ch. 73, par. 719.12
  215 ILCS 5/107.13
                                   from Ch. 73, par. 719.13
  215 ILCS 5/107.13a
                                   from Ch. 73, par. 719.13a
  215 ILCS 5/107.27
                                   from Ch. 73, par. 719.27
  215 ILCS 5/107.23 rep.
```

Amends the Insurance Exchange Article of the Illinois Insurance Code. Authorizes the exchange to establish annual fees for the admission of syndicates and limited syndicates. Provides that the Director of Insurance shall, rather than may, be responsible for examining the financial records of the Exchange and related parties. Requires the Exchange to file an annual financial statement with the Department of Insurance. Requires syndicates to file quarterly statements, actuarial opinions, and audited financial reports with the Department. Provides that liquidation expenses of the Illinois Insurance Exchange Immediate Access Association and any liquidator shall be paid from the insolvent syndicate's trust or custodial account. Effective immediately.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Insurance)

HB1881 will have no fiscal impact on the department; exam costs

of the Exchange would be reimbursed by the Exchange.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1881 fails to create a State mandate under the State Mandates Act.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 215 ILCS 5/107.05 215 ILCS 5/107.07 215 ILCS 5/107.12 215 ILCS 5/107.13 215 ILCS 5/107.13 215 ILCS 5/107.27 Adds reference to: 5 ILCS 3/75/6.9 new 30 ILCS 805/8.21 new 55 ILCS 5/5-1069

from Ch. 34, par. 5-1069

55 ILCS 5/5-1069.3 new

65 ILCS 5/10-4-2 from Ch. 24, par. 10-4-2

65 ILCS 5/10-4-2.3 new

```
105 ILCS 5/10-22.3f new
215 ILCS 5/356g
215 ILCS 5/356t new
215 ILCS 5/356u new
215 ILCS 125/4-6.1 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1408.7
215 ILCS 125/4-6.5 new
215 ILCS 165/10 from Ch. 32, par. 604
305 ILCS 5/5-16.8 new
305 ILCS 5/5-16.8 new
```

Replaces the title and everything after the enacting clause. Amends the Counties Code, Illinois Municipal Code, Illinois Insurance Code, Health Maintenance Organization Act, and Illinois Public Aid Code. Provides that benefits under those Acts must include an annual mammogram for women age 40 and over. Amends the State Employees Group Insurance Law of 1971, Counties Code, Illinois Municipal Code, School Code, Illinois Insurance Code, Health Maintenance Organization Act, Limited Health Service Organization Act, Voluntary Health Services Plans Act, and Illinois Public Aid Code. Requires coverage under those Acts for a length of time determined by the attending physician. Permits a shorter inpatient care period if certain criteria are met. Amends the State Mandates Act to provide that reimbursement for required benefits is not required under that Act. Effective immediately.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Adds reference to: 215 ILCS 5/356u new

Amends the Illinois Insurance Code, the Counties Code, the Illinois Municipal Code, the School Code, the Health Maintenance Organization Act, the Voluntary Health Services Plans Act, and the Illinois Public Aid Code to require coverage for Pap Tests and prostate-specific antigen tests.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 3. (Senate recedes May 28, 1997)

Adds reference to: 215 ILCS 5/356v new 215 ILCS 130/4002.2 new

Amends the Illinois Insurance Code, the Health Maintenance Organization Act, the Limited Health Service Organization Act, and the Voluntary Health Services Plans Act to require coverage for prescription enteral and oral formulas for home use in the treatment of phenylketonuria.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 4.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal

Adds reference to: 215 ILCS 5/122-1 from Ch. 73, par. 734-1 215 ILCS 5/1003 from Ch. 73, par. 1065.703 215 ILCS 105/8 from Ch. 73, par. 1308

Amends the Illinois Insurance Code. Provides that persons who provide coverage for naprapathic services are subject to the jurisdiction of the Department of Insurance. Includes a naprapath within the scope of the term "medical professional" under the Insurance Information and Privacy Protection Article of the Code. Amends the Comprehensive Health Insurance Plan Act. Includes coverage for naprapathic services under the minimum benefits available under that Act.

Mar 07 1997	First reading	Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Mar 19		Assigned to Insurance Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 022-000-000
Wai 19	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Db	
	_	Fiscal Note Requested BRADY
		St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBRADY
	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	
Mar 26		Fiscal Note Filed
	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	
Apr 03		St Mandate Fis Note Filed
	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	
Apr 08	Second Reading-Short Deb	
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht D	
Apr 12	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot	113-000-000

Apr 14	Arrive Senate	
	Placed Calendr, First Read	
Apr 24	Chief Sponsor MADIGAN First reading	Referred to Rules
Apr 29 May 09		Assigned to Insurance & Pensions Recommended do pass 010-000-000
36	Placed Calndr, Second Rea	dng
May 14	Second Reading	ng
	Placed Calndr, Third Readi Filed with Secretary	ilg
	Amendment No.01	PARKER
		-SEVERNS
	Amendment referred	to SRUL
	Filed with Secretary Amendment No.02	PETKA
	Amendment No.02	-PETERSON
	Amendment referred	
	Filed with Secretary	
	Amendment No.03	PETERSON
	Amendment referred	to SRUL
	Filed with Secretary Amendment No.04	WALSH,T
	Amendment referred	
	Amendment No.01	PARKER
		-SEVERNS
	Rules refers to	SINS
	Amendment No.02	PETKA
	Rules refers to	-PETERSON SINS
	Amendment No.03	PETERSON
	Rules refers to	SINS
	Amendment No.04	WALSH,T
16 15	Rules refers to	SINS
May 15	Amendment No.01	PARKER
		-SEVERNS Be adopted
	Amendment No.02	PETKA
		-PETERSON
		Be adopted
	Amendment No.03	PETERSON Be adopted
	Amendment No.04	Be adopted WALSH,T
	Tanonament 140.0	Be adopted
	Added as Chief Co-sponsor	SEVERNS
	Added as Chief Co-sponsor	
	Added As A Co-sponsor H Added As A Co-sponsor W	
	Sponsor Removed MADIG	ALSII,L
	Alt Chief Sponsor Change	
	Chief Co-sponsor Changed	
	Added as Chief Co-sponsor	
	Added As A Co-sponsor Boadded As A Co-sponsor PI	
	Added As A Co-sponsor R	
	Recalled to Second Readin	
	Amendment No.01	PARKER
		-SEVERNS
	Amendment No.02	Adopted PETKA
		-PETERSON
		Adopted
	Amendment No.03	PETERSON Adopted
	Amendment No.04 Placed Calndr, Third Readi	WALSH,T Adopted
	Added As A Co-sponsor L	
May 16	Filed with Secretary	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
	Amendment No.05	KARPIEL
	Amendment referred	to SKUL

1882	HUGHI	ES.	
p		PUBLIC ACT 90-0007	Effective date 97-06-10
Jun 10)	Governor approved	
Jun 0	5	Sent to the Governor	
		Passed both Houses	
		S Recedes from Amend. 03/	
			Mtn recede - Senate Amend
			Be approved consideration
May 2	28	TITLE TIGHT OF SPOREST SO	Mtn recede - Senate Amend
		Added As A Co-sponsor JO	
		Motion referred to	SRUL
14141 2	-,	I nou with booletary	Mtn recede - Senate Amend
May 2	7	Filed with Secretary	11 00
		Secretary's Desk Non-concu	
		H Concurs in S Amend. 1,2, H Noncorrs in S Amend. 03	
		Added As A Co-sponsor SC	
May 2	22	Added As A Co-sponsor WC	
		Place Cal Order Concurrence	
			Be approved consideration
-			Be approved consideration
May 2	21		Be approved consideration
		Place Cal Order Concurrence	
		Motion referred to	01,02,04/HINS
,		Added As A Co-sponsor FE	
May 1	19	Added As A Joint Sponsor I	
		Place Cal Order Concurrence	ce 01.02.03.04
		Refer to Rules/Rul 75(a)	
		Motion Filed Concur	J/MAUTINO
		Motion Filed Non-Concur 0	3/MAUTINO
		Motion Filed Concur Refer to Rules/Rul 75(a)	
		Refer to Rules/Rul 75(a)	
May 1	17	Motion Filed Concur	
	_	Place Cal Order Concurrence	ce 01,02,03,04
		Arrive House	
		Third Reading - Passed 058	-000-000
		Tabled Pursuant to Rule5-4	(A) SA 05
		Third Reading - Passed 058	
		Added As A Co-sponsor HA	
		Added As A Co-sponsor MA	
May 16—Cont. Added As A Co-sponsor SYVERSON Added As A Co-sponsor FITZGERALD			
May 1	6 Cont	Added As A Co-sponsor SV	VEDSON

HB-1882 HUGHES.

305 ILCS 5/10-11.2 new 750 ILCS 5/505.3 new 750 ILCS 15/3.5 new 750 ILCS 20/24.2 new 750 ILCS 45/15.3 new

Amends the Public Aid Code, the Marriage and Dissolution of Marriage Act, the Non-Support of Spouse and Children Act, the Revised Uniform Reciprocal Enforcement of Support Act, and the Parentage Act of 1984. Provides that if a child is born to parents who are unmarried and unemancipated minors, a parent of one of the minors is providing support for the child, and the minors have signed an acknowledgment of paternity or a parent and child relationship has been established between the child and the male minor, the parent who is providing support for the child may (i) file a complaint requesting that the court issue an order requiring all of the minors' parents to pay support for the child or (ii) request that the Department of Public Aid issue a similar administrative order.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 07 1997 Mar 11	First reading	Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law
Mar 20		Motion Do Pass Amended-Lost
	· ·	HUGHES HJUA
		Committee Judiciary I - Civil Law
Mar 21		Motion Do Pass-Lost 005-001-005
•		HJUA
		Tabled in Committee RULE 22(G)

HB-1883 BLACK - CROSS - LINDNER - BIGGERT - KUBIK.

55 ILCS 5/5-1097.5 new 65 ILCS 5/11-5-1.5 new

Amends the Counties Code and the Illinois Municipal Code to prohibit the operation of an adult entertainment facility on Sunday and the location of an adult entertainment facility within 1,000 feet of any school, day care center, cemetery, public park, public housing, and place of religious worship. Preempts home rule.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Changes the amendatory provisions preempting home rule to instead provide that home rule units may not regulate adult entertainment facilities in a manner less restrictive than the stated prohibitions.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes the provisions prohibiting the operation of an adult entertainment facility on Sunday and preempting home rule.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Home Rule; State Mandates Mar 07 1997 First reading

Wai 0/ 199/	riist icauing	
	Added As A Joint Sponsor CROSS	
		ed to Rules
Mar 11		ed to Local Government
Mar 20		
Mai 20		
		s Amend/Short Debate
	012-	002-001
	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt	
Apr 08	Second Reading-Short Debate	
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt	
Apr 11	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot103-008	-004
Api 11		
	Added As A Co-sponsor LINDNE	N.
	Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGER	L
	Added As A Co-sponsor KUBIK	
Apr 14	Arrive Senate	
	Placed Calendr, First Reading	
	Chief Sponsor RADOGNO	
Apr 15	First reading Referre	ed to Rules
Apr 18	Added as Chief Co-sponsor MYER	
Apr 29		ed to Local Government &
Apr 29		tions
		LIOIS
	Sponsor Removed RADOGNO	
	Alt Chief Sponsor Changed MYER	(S,J
	Sponsor Removed MYERS,J	
	Chief Co-sponsor Changed to RAD	OGNO
May 06	Amendment No.01 LOCA	L GOVERN S Adopted
•	Recom	mnded do pass as amend
		000-000
	Placed Caindr, Second Reading	000 000
May 07	Second Reading	
May 07		
3.6 00	Placed Calndr, Third Reading	
May 09	Filed with Secretary	
	Amendment No.02 MYEF	
	Amendment referred to SRI	JL
May 13	Amendment No.02 MYEF	RSJ
•	Rules refers to SLG	v ´
May 15	Amendment No.02 MYEI	
1114) 13		i committee
	Third Reading - Passed 057-000-00	
	Tabled Pursuant to Rule5-4(A) SA	
	Third Reading - Passed 057-000-00	00
	Arrive House	
	Place Cal Order Concurrence 01	
May 19	Motion Filed Concur	
•	Refer to Rules/Rul 75(a)	
	Place Cal Order Concurrence 01	
May 20		royad consideration
May 20		roved consideration
	H Concurs in S Amend. 01/114-00	4-000
1 10	Passed both Houses	
Jun 18	Sent to the Governor	
Aug 15	Governor approved	
		ve date 98-01-01

HB-1884 **1880**

```
SAVIANO - BURKE - GIGLIO - LOPEZ.
HB-1884
  225 ILCS 335/1
                                    from Ch. 111, par. 7501
  225 ILCS 335/2
                                    from Ch. 111, par. 7502
  225 ILCS 335/4
                                    from Ch. 111, par. 7504
  225 ILCS 335/5
                                    from Ch. 111, par. 7505
  225 ILCS 335/6
225 ILCS 335/8
                                    from Ch. 111, par. 7506
                                    from Ch. 111, par. 7508
  225 ILCS 335/9
225 ILCS 335/9.1
                                    from Ch. 111, par. 7509
from Ch. 111, par. 7509.1
from Ch. 111, par. 7509.6
  225 ILCS 335/9.6
225 ILCS 335/9.10
                                    from Ch. 111, par. 7509.10
  225 ILCS 335/9.15
                                    from Ch. 111, par. 7509.15
  225 ILCS 335/10
                                    from Ch. 111, par. 7510
  225 ILCS 335/11
                                    from Ch. 111, par. 7511
  Amends the Illinois Roofing Industry Licensing Act. Renames the certification
program as a licensure program. Requires a licensee to display his or her license
number in all advertising for services regulated by the Act.
      Mar 07 1997
                     First reading
                                                Referred to Rules
      Mar 10
                     Added As A Joint Sponsor BURKE
      Mar 11
                                                Assigned to Registration & Regulation
      Mar 14
                     Added As A Co-sponsor GIGLIO
      Mar 20
                                                Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 022-000-000
                     Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt
      Apr 08
                     Second Reading-Short Debate
                     Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt
                     3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot107-005-002
      Apr 12
                     Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ
                      Arrive Senate
       Apr 14
                     Placed Calendr, First Reading
                     Chief Sponsor RADOGNO
                     First reading
                                                Referred to Rules
       Apr 15
                      Added as Chief Co-sponsor VIVERITO
       Apr 23
       Apr 29
                                                 Assigned to Licensed Activities
       May 07
                                                Recommended do pass 009-000-000
                     Placed Calndr, Second Reading
                      Second Reading
       May 08
                      Placed Calndr, Third Reading
       May 09
                      Third Reading - Passed 052-000-000
                      Passed both Houses
       Jun 06
                      Sent to the Governor
       Jul 03
                      Governor approved
                        PUBLIC ACT 90-0055 Effective date 98-01-01
HB-1885
             HASSERT.
  415 ILCS 5/57.3
   Amends the Environmental Protection Act to make a technical change.
       Mar 07 1997 First reading
                                                 Referred to Rules
       Mar 11
                                                 Assigned to Environment & Energy
       Mar 21
                                                 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
HB-1886
             HASSERT.
   415 ILCS 5/22.15
                                     from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1022.15
   Amends the Environmental Protection Act to make a technical change.
                                                 Referred to Rules
       Mar 07 1997 First reading
       Mar 11
                                                 Assigned to Environment & Energy
       Mar 21
                                                 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
HB-1887
              PERSICO - GIGLIO.
   415 ILCS 5/39
                                     from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1039
   Amends the Environmental Protection Act to make a technical change.
   HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.
       Deletes reference to:
       415 ILCS 5/39
       Adds reference to:
       415 ILCS 5/3.78
                                 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1003.78
       415 ILCS 5/3.78a new
       415 ILCS 5/3.78b new
```

```
415 ILCS 5/3.78c new
415 ILCS 5/3.81
                         from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1003.81
415 ILCS 5/21
                         from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1021
415 ILCS 5/22.38 new
415 ILCS 5/39.2
                         from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1039.2
```

Replaces the title and everything after the enacting clause. Amends the Environmental Protection Act. Expands the meaning of "recycling center" to include certain sites and facilities accepting only general construction or demolition debris for the removal of recyclable materials. Exempts recycling centers used solely for general construction or demolition debris from certain permit and local siting approval requirements under a 2-year pilot program. Limits the establishment of recycling centers that accept only general construction or demolition debris to areas regulated by local zoning laws. Specifies the duties of owners and operators of recycling centers that accept only general construction or demolition debris. Defines terms, Effective immediately.

```
SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.
```

```
Deletes reference to:
415 ILCS 5/39
Adds reference to:
415 ILCS 5/3.32
415 ILCS 5/3.78
                            from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1003.32
                            from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1003.78
415 ILCS 5/3.78a new
415 ILCS 5/21
                           from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1021
415 ILCS 5/22.38 new
```

Deletes everything. Amends the Environmental Protection Act to set storage, handling, transportation, and disposal requirements for facilities accepting general construction or demolition debris for transfer, storage, or treatment. Exempts those facilities from certain permit requirements. Revises the definition of "pollution control facility" to exclude the portion of a site or facility that is located in Cook County or DuPage County and accepts exclusively general construction or demolition debris in accordance with the Act. Limits permit exceptions for conducting waste-storage, waste treatment, or waste disposal operations to certain facilities or operations located in Cook County or DuPage County. Makes additional substantive and technical changes. Effective immediately.

```
CONFERENCE COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 2.
```

Recommends that the House concur in S-am 1.

Recommends that the bill be further amended as follows:

```
Adds reference to:
415 ILCS 5/22.15
625 ILCS 5/13B-15
                              from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1022.15
625 ILCS 5/13B-25
625 ILCS 5/138-30
```

Further amends the Environmental Protection Act to specify additional purposes of the fees, taxes, and surcharges imposed by units of local government on the permanent disposal of solid waste. Shortens the time periods within which an owner or operator of a facility accepting general construction or demolition debris shall transport off-site non-recyclable debris and transport putrescible or combustible recyclable debris for recycling. Deletes the requirement that the owner or operator post a sign at the main entrance to provide certain information concerning the facility. Amends the Illinois Vehicle Code. Deletes the January 1, 1995 start date for enforcement of the inspection requirements under the Environmental Protection Agency's motor vehicle emission inspection program. Provides for staggered 2-year inspection cycles to be set by the Agency. Provides that the evaporative system purge test is an optional portion of the inspections performed under the program. Requires that a vehicle meet the criteria adopted by the Pollution Control Board in order to pass the evaporative system integrity test. Provides that the Agency may extend the validity of an emission inspection certificate more than once during the life of the vehicle. Effective immediately.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Mar 11

Referred to Rules Assigned to Environment & Energy

Mar 19	Primary Sponsor Changed To PERSICO
Mar 20	Amendment No.01 ENVRMNT ENRGY H Adopted
	Do Pass Amend/Short Debate
	023-000-000
	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt
Арг 08	Second Reading-Short Debate
•	Pid Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt
Apr 16	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot115-000-000
Apr 17	Arrive Senate
.	Placed Calendr, First Reading
	Chief Sponsor KARPIEL
Apr 18	First reading Referred to Rules
Apr 29	Assigned to Environment & Energy
May 08	Amendment No.01 ENVIR. & ENE. S Adopted
	Recommnded do pass as amend
	009-000-000
	Placed Calndr, Second Reading
May 09	Second Reading
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Placed Calndr, Third Reading
May 16	Third Reading - Passed 055-000-000
	Arrive House
	Place Cal Order Concurrence 01
May 17	Motion Filed Non-Concur 01/PERSICO
•	Place Cal Order Concurrence 01
May 19	H Noncocrs in S Amend. 01
	Secretary's Desk Non-concur 01
May 20	Filed with Secretary
3.5	Mtn refuse recede-Sen Amend
May 21	S Refuses to Recede Amend 01
	S Requests Conference Comm 1ST/KARPIEL Sen Conference Comm Apptd 1ST/KARPIEL,
	MAHAR, MAITLAND,
	SHAW, TROTTER
May 22	Hse Accede Req Conf Comm 1ST
1,14, 22	Hse Conference Comm Apptd 1ST/NOVAK,
	DEERING, HANNIG,
	CHURCHILL AND
	PERSICO
May 31	House report submitted
	Conf Comm Rpt referred to 1ST/HRUL
	Rules refers to HENE
	House report submitted
	Filed with Secretary
	Conference Committee Report
	Conf Comm Rpt referred to SRUL Conference Committee Report
	Rules refers to SENV
	Motion disch comm, advc 2nd
	CONSIDERATION OF
	1ST CONF. COMM.
	REPT PERSICO
	Motion prevailed
	House report submitted
	House Refuses to Adopt 1ST
	H Requests Conference Comm 2ND
	Hse Conference Comm Apptd 2ND/NOVAK,
	DEERING, HANNIG,
	CHURCHILL AND PERSICO
	House report submitted Conf Comm Rpt referred to 2ND/HRUL
	Be approved consideration
	House Conf. report Adopted 2ND/111-003-001
	Conference Committee Report
	Be approved consideration
	Added As A Joint Sponsor GIGLIO
Jun 01	Senate report submitted
	Senate Conf. report lost 1ST/000-051-003

Jun 01-Cont. Sen Accede Reg Conf Comm 2ND

Sen Conference Comm Apptd 2ND/KARPIEL,

MAHAR, MAITLAND, SHAW, TROTTER

Filed with Secretary

Conference Committee Report

Conf Comm Rpt referred to SRUL

Conference Committee Report

Rules refers to

SEXC Conference Committee Report

Be approved consideration

Senate report submitted

3/5 vote required

Senate Conf. report Adopted 2ND/054-003-000

Both House Adoptd Conf rpt 2ND

Passed both Houses
Jun 27 Sent to the Governor
Aug 17 Governor approved

PUBLIC ACT 90-0475 Effective date 97-08-17

HB-1888 RUTHERFORD - CURRIE.

New Act

35 ILCS 105/Act rep.

35 ILCS 110/Act rep.

35 ILCS 115/Act rep.

35 ILCS 120/Act rep.

Creates the Occupation and Use Tax Code. Codifies and replaces the existing Use Tax Act, Service Use Tax Act, Service Occupation Tax Act, and Retailers' Occupation Tax Act. Repeals those Acts. Makes technical and conforming changes. Corrects an obviously inaccurate reference to the Service Occupation Tax Act to a correct reference to the Article that imposes the service use tax. Corrects obviously inaccurate references in the Use Tax Act, Service Occupation Tax Act, and Service Use Tax Act to a Section that does not exist to correct references to a Section concerning the retailers' occupation tax. Corrects an obviously inaccurate reference in the Section concerning high impact businesses to a clause that does not exist to a correct reference to the appropriate clause.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor CURRIE

Mar 11 Referred to Rules
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1889 HASSERT.

420 ILCS 20/10.2

from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 241-10.2

Amends the Illinois Low-Level Radioactive Waste Management Act to make a technical change.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Environment & Energy

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1890 WINTERS.

20 ILCS 835/10 new

Amends the State Parks Act to create the Corporate Partnership Program to offer recognition to business contributors to State parks.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Agriculture & Conservation
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1891 LOPEZ.

55 ILCS 5/3-9005 from Ch. 34, par. 3-9005

Amends the Counties Code concerning the powers and duties of a State's Attorney. Makes a technical change.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1891 fails to create a State mandate under the State Mandates Act.

HOME RULE HB 1891 does FISCAL NOT	not preempt home rule author	prity.
HB 1891 does Mar 07 1997 Mar 11 Mar 20	not have a fiscal impact on u	nits of local gov't. Referred to Rules Assigned to Local Government Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo009-008-000
War 20	Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	Fiscal Note Requested HUGHES St Mandate Fis Nte ReqHUGHES
Mar 21	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	Home Rule Note RequestHUGHES St Mandate Fis Note Filed
Apr 03	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	Home Rule Note Filed
Apr 09	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	Fiscal Note Filed
Apr 14	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Second Reading-Stnd Deba Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std D	ate
Apr 18	The Car Old Sta Rag Bla E	Re-committed to Rules
HB-1892 LOPEZ		•
720 ILCS 5/1-1	from Ch. 38	· -
Amends the Crin Section.	ninal Code of 1961. Make	s a technical change in the short title
Mar 07 1997 Mar 11 Mar 21	First reading	Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
HB-1893 LOPEZ		
expenses for fiscal y	ear 1998. Effective July 1	
Mar 07 1997 Mar 11	First reading	Referred to Rules Assigned to Appropriations-Education
Apr 11		Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
HB-1894 LOPE2	7. .	
contingent expenses	to the Illinois Communits for fiscal year 1998. Effer First reading	y College Board for its ordinary and ctive July 1, 1997. Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Apr 11	That reading	Assigned to Appropriations-Education Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
HB-1895 LOPEZ	Z.	200 20000 20000 2000 3 (22)
225 ILCS 60/55		11, par. 4400-55
		to make technical changes.
	DATES FISCAL NOTE of DCCA, HB1895 fails to c	reate a State mandate
under the Stat	e Mandates Act.	reate a State manuate
FISCAL NOT	TE (Dpt. Professional Regula	tion)
HOME RULI	o measurable fiscal impact. E NOTE	
	not preempt home rule autho	
Mar 07 1997 Mar 11	First reading	Referred to Rules Assigned to Registration & Regulation Page (States Det (Val) 2, 012, 000
Mar 20	Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo013-012-000
	C. LO. L.D.L. CL.I.D.L.	Fiscal Note Requested BLACK St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBLACK Home Rule Note RequestBLACK
Apr 07	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	St Mandate Fis Note Filed
Apr 11	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	Fiscal Note Filed
Whi 11		Home Rule Note Filed
A == 14	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	nta
Apr 14	Second Reading-Stnd Deba Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std I	

Apr 18

Re-committed to Rules

HR-1896 LOPEZ.

205 ILCS 5/3

from Ch. 17, par. 309

Amends the Illinois Banking Act. Makes a technical change in a Section relating to formation and powers.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Financial Institutions)

There would be no fiscal impact on the Department.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB1896 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Assigned to Financial Institutions Mar 11

Mar 19 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo015-010-000

Picd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Mar 20 Fiscal Note Requested BLACK

Fiscal Note Filed

St Mandate Fis Nte RegBLACK

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 07

St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Second Reading-Stnd Debate Apr 16 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

Re-committed to Rules Apr 18

HB-1897 LOPEZ.

620 ILCS 5/1

from Ch. 15 1/2, par. 22.1

Amends the Illinois Aeronautics Act to make a technical change in a provision concerning definitions.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB1897 fails to create a State mandate.

HOME RULE NOTE

HB1897 has no impact on home rule powers and functions.

FISCAL NOTE (DOT)

There will be no fiscal impact on this Dept.

Referred to Rules Mar 07 1997 First reading Mar 11 Assigned to Executive

Fiscal Note Requested STEPHENS Mar 19

St Mandate Fis Nte RegSTEPHENS Home Rule Note RequestSTEPHENS Committee Executive

Mar 20 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo008-007-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 07 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Home Rule Note Filed Apr 16 Fiscal Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Re-committed to Rules

Apr 18 HB-1898 LOPEZ.

105 ILCS 5/18-19

from Ch. 122, par. 18-19

Amends the School Code. Supplies a caption in a Section relating to the Education Assistance Fund.

FISCAL NOTE (State Board of Education)

No fiscal impact until substantive language is added.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE (State Board of Education)

No change from SBE fiscal note.

STATE DEBT IMPACT NOTE

HB 1898 would not have an impact on the level of State debt.

Mar 07 1997 Referred to Rules First reading

Mar 11 Assigned to Elementary & Secondary

Education

Mar 20 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo011-010-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested BLACK St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBLACK

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 10 Fiscal Note Filed St Mandate Fis Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 14 Second Reading-Stnd Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt Apr 15 State Debt Note Filed Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Stnd Dbt Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Apr 25 HB-1899 HOLBROOK. Appropriates \$1 to the Department of Transportation for the Metro-link expansion into St. Clair County. Effective July 1, 1997. Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Public Safety Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) SKINNER - COWLISHAW - JOHNSON, TOM - DEUCHLER - BERG-HB-1900 MAN. 30 ILCS 105/25 from Ch. 127, par. 161 705 ILCS 505/8 from Ch. 37, par. 439.8 705 ILCS 505/8.5 new 735 ILCS 5/11-302 from Ch. 110, par. 11-302 735 ILCS 5/11-303 from Ch. 110, par. 11-303 735 ILCS 5/11-350 new 735 ILCS 5/11-355 new 735 ILCS 5/11-360 new 735 ILCS 5/11-365 new 735 ILCS 5/11-370 new 735 ILCS 5/11-375 new 735 ILCS 5/11-380 new

Amends the State Finance Act, the Court of Claims Act, and the Code of Civil Procedure. Authorizes taxpayer suits to compel expenditure of appropriated State moneys that have been impounded by an officer or officers of State government. Provides for commencement of the action in the circuit court, and requires notice to the General Assembly. Provides for adoption of a joint resolution by the General Assembly to affirm the impoundment. Makes impoundment, without such a joint resolution or in violation of a court order, an impeachable offense except in the case of the Governor. Effective immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 30 ILCS 105/25 from Ch. 127, par. 161 705 ILCS 505/8 from Ch. 37, par. 439.8 705 ILCS 505/8.5 new 735 ILCS 5/11-302 from Ch. 110, par. 11-302 735 ILCS 5/11-303 from Ch. 110, par. 11-303 735 ILCS 5/11-350 new 735 ILCS 5/11-355 new 735 ILCS 5/11-360 new 735 ILCS 5/11-365 new 735 ILCS 5/11-370 new 735 ILCS 5/11-375 new 735 ILCS 5/11-380 new Adds reference to: New Act

Replaces everything after the enacting clause. Creates the Impoundment Regulation Act (short title only).

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor COWLISHAW Added As A Co-sponsor JOHNSON, TOM Added As A Co-sponsor DEUCHLER

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law Mar 20 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 010-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 11	Second Reading-Short Deb	
Apr 15	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht I Added As A Co-sponsor Bl	ERGMAN
Apr 19	Relld 2nd Rdng-Short Deb	pate
	Amendment No.01 Amendment referred	SKINNER to HRUL
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debat	
Apr 23	Amendment No.01	SKINNER Be adopted
	Amendment No.01	Be adopted Adopted
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht I	Obt
Apr 24	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot Arrive Senate	1060-052-002
Apr 24	Chief Sponsor O'MALLE'	Y
	Placed Calendr, First Read	
Apr 29	First reading	Referred to Rules Assigned to Executive
May 08		To Subcommittee
Mov 10		Committee Executive
May 10	400	Refer to Rules/Rul 3-9(a)
HB-1901 SANTI 55 ILCS 5/5-120		4, par. 5-12003
		hnical changes to the Section concern-
ing special flood ha		minear changes to the Section concern-
STATE MAN	IDATES FISCAL NOTE	
In the opinion	of DCCA, HB 1901 fails to the Mandates Act.	create a State mandate
HOME RUL		
HB 1901 does	not preempt home rule author	ority.
FISCAL NO	ΓΕ (DCCA) not have a fiscal impact on lo	oan1' aou²ta
	First reading	Referred to Rules
Mar 11	1	Assigned to Local Government
Mar 21		St Mandate Fis Note Filed
		Committee Local Government Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
Apr 03		Home Rule Note Filed
Apr 11		Committee Rules Fiscal Note Filed
Api II		Committee Rules
Apr 15		Advanced 2nd w/o ref to com
	Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	003-002-000
Apr 16	Second Reading-Stnd Deb	ate
Apr 25	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std I	Obt Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
HB-1902 SANT	IACO	Re-Reiel Rules/ Rul 9(B)
		vantion for its ardinary and continuent
expenses for fiscal	year 1998. Effective July	ucation for its ordinary and contingent
Mar 07 1997	First reading	Referred to Rules
Mar 11		Assigned to Appropriations-Education
Apr 11		Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
HB-1903 SANT		ity College Deard for its andinosy and
	s for fiscal year 1998. Effe	ity College Board for its ordinary and
Mar 07 1997	First reading	Referred to Rules
Mar 11	-	Assigned to Appropriations-Education
Apr 11	1400	Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
HB-1904 SANT		11, par. 4400-54
		to make a technical change.
STATE MAN	NDATES FISCAL NOTE	To make a teetimed change.
	to create a State mandate.	
FISCAL NO	TE (Dpt. Professional Regula	4HOH)

HB1904 has no measurable fiscal impact. HOME RULE NOTE HB 1904 does not preempt home rule authority. Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Registration & Regulation Mar 20 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo013-012-000 Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Fiscal Note Requested BLACK St Mandate Fis Nte RegBLACK Home Rule Note RequestBLACK Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 07 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Fiscal Note Filed Apr 11 Home Rule Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Second Reading-Stnd Debate Apr 14 Pid Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt Apr 18 Re-committed to Rules HB-1905 SANTIAGO. from Ch. 15 1/2, par. 22.2 620 ILCS 5/2 Amends the Aeronautics Act. Adds a caption to the Section defining "aeronautics". Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Assigned to Executive Mar 11 Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) HB-1906 SANTIAGO. 205 ILCS 5/1 from Ch. 17, par. 301 Amends the Illinois Banking Act. Makes a stylistic change to the short title of the Act. FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Financial Institutions) There would be no fiscal impact on the Department. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE In the opinion of DCCA, HB1906 fails to create a State mandate under the State Mandates Act. Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Financial Institutions Mar 19 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo015-010-000 Picd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Mar 20 Fiscal Note Requested BLACK Fiscal Note Filed St Mandate Fis Nte RegBLACK Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt St Mandate Fis Note Filed Apr 07 Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Second Reading-Stnd Debate Apr 14 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt Re-committed to Rules Apr 18 HB-1907 SANTIAGO. 720 ILCS 5/4-1 from Ch. 38, par. 4-1 Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Makes a technical change in the Section concerning voluntary acts. Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Mar 11 Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1908 SANTIAGO.

105 ILCS 5/18-8 from Ch. 122, par. 18-8

Amends the School Code. Makes a technical change in the State aid formula.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Assigned to Elementary & Secondary Mar 11

Education

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1909 JONES, LOU - BIGGINS - CURRIE - TURNER, ART - JONES, SHIRLEY, BRUNSVOLD, LANG, MURPHY, DAVIS, MONIQUE, MORROW, KEN-NER, GILES, STROGER, FEIGENHOLTZ, HOWARD AND BOLAND.

215 ILCS 5/356t new 215 ILCS 125/5-3 215 ILCS 130/4003 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1411.2 from Ch. 73, par. 1504-3 215 ILCS 165/10 from Ch. 32, par. 604

Amends the Illinois Insurance Code, the Health Maintenance Organization Act, the Limited Health Service Organization Act, and the Voluntary Health Services Plans Act. Provides that coverage under those Acts must include prostate cancer. screening. Effective immediately.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE HB1909 fails to create a State mandate. FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. of Insurance)

HB1909 will have no fiscal impact on the Department.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor BIGGINS

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Health Care Availability &

> Added As A Co-sponsor CURRIE Added As A Co-sponsor TURNER, ART Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, SHIRLEY Added As A Co-sponsor BRUNSVOLD Added As A Co-sponsor LANG

Added As A Co-sponsor MURPHY Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE Added As A Co-sponsor MORROW Added As A Co-sponsor KENNER Added As A Co-sponsor GILES

Added As A Co-sponsor STROGER

Mar 19 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 025-003-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Mar 20 Fiscal Note Requested KRAUSE St Mandate Fis Nte RegKRAUSE

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 07 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 10 Fiscal Note Filed

Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Added As A Co-sponsor FEIGENHOLTZ 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot062-050-002

Apr 15 Added As A Co-sponsor HOWARD Added As A Co-sponsor BOLAND

Apr 16 Arrive Senate

Placed Calendr, First Reading Chief Sponsor CLAYBORNE Apr 23

Apr 24 Referred to Rules First reading

Added as Chief Co-sponsor SIEBEN

Apr 30 Assigned to Insurance & Pensions May 06 Added as Chief Co-sponsor FARLEY

May 09 To Subcommittee

Committee Insurance & Pensions Refer to Rules/Rul 3-9(a) May 10

HB-1910 ERWIN.

35 ILCS 200/15-35

Amends the Property Tax Code by making technical corrections in the Section concerning the exemption for schools.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Revenue Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Mar 21

HB-1911 SCHAKOWSKY.

820 ILCS 405/1900

from Ch. 48, par. 640

Amends the Unemployment Insurance Act. Provides that, upon request by an authorized designee of the chief executive officer of a municipality or county, the Department of Employment Security shall disclose the names, locations, industrial classifications, and numbers of employees of employers located within that municipality or county when the information is requested in furtherance of industrial and commercial development or retention objectives and programs. Effective immediately.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Employment Security)

Financial impact due to HB1911 would be negligible.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Labor & Commerce

Mar 12 Primary Sponsor Changed To SČHAKOWSKY
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Apr 03 Fiscal Note Filed
Committee Rules

HB-1912 BURKE.

65 ILCS 5/8-10-3	from Ch. 24, par. 8-10-3
65 ILCS 5/8-10-5	from Ch. 24, par. 8-10-5
65 ILCS 5/8-10-6	from Ch. 24, par. 8-10-6
65 ILCS 5/8-10-7	from Ch. 24, par. 8-10-7
65 ILCS 5/8-10-8.5	•
65 ILCS 5/8-10-10	from Ch. 24, par. 8-10-10
65 ILCS 5/8-10-13	from Ch. 24, par. 8-10-13

Amends the Municipal Code to provide that purchases over \$25,000 (now \$10,000) shall be made by free and open competitive bidding. Increases to \$100,000 (now \$40,000) the amount of emergency purchases for supplies, materials, work, or equipment (now supplies, materials, or equipment) that may be made without competitive bidding. Effective immediately.

HOME RULE NOTE

HB 1912 does not preempt home rule authority.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB1912 fails to create a State mandate.

FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)

HB1912 imposes no additional requirements and has no fiscal

impact on local governmental units.

FISCAL NOTE (DCMS)

HB1912 has no fiscal impact on DCMS.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Mar 20 Motion Do Pass-Lost 004-007-000

HSGE

Remains in CommiState Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Mar 21 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo007-003-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt
Apr 08 Fiscal Note Requested HUGHES

St Mandate Fis Nte ReqHUGHES

Home Rule Note RequestHUGHES

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 15 Home Rule Note Filed St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 16 Fiscal Note Filed
Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 19 Second Reading-Stnd Debate

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

Apr 22 Fiscal Note Filed
Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Stnd Dbt

Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1913 BURKE.

50 ILCS 705/9 from Ch. 85, par. 509

Amends the Illinois Police Training Act by adding a caption to the Section concerning the Traffic and Criminal Conviction Surcharge Fund.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Corrections)

HB1913 would have no fiscal or prison population impact on DOC.

CORRECTIONAL NOTE

No change from DOC fiscal note.

JUDICIAL NOTE

The bill would neither decrease nor increase the need for the

number of judges in the State.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB1913 fails to create a State mandate.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Mar 11 Mar 21

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 07

Fiscal Note Requested ROSKAM St Mandate Fis Nte ReqROSKAM

Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo008-007-000

Correctional Note Requested ROSKAM

Referred to Rules

Judicial Note Request ROSKAM

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 09

Fiscal Note Filed Correctional Note Filed

St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 14 Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Judicial Note Filed

Apr 15

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Second Reading-Stnd Debate Apr 19 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1914 BURKE.

20 ILCS 2635/8

from Ch. 38, par. 1608

Amends the Illinois Uniform Conviction Information Act concerning requests. Makes a technical change.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes everything. Amends the Illinois Uniform Conviction Information Act. Provides that the maximum fee established by the Illinois Criminal Justice Information Authority for processing a request for conviction information shall be at least \$30 (now maximum fee is not specified). Effective immediately.

FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (Dpt. Corrections)

No fiscal or prison population impact on DOC.

CORRECTIONAL NOTE, H-AM 1 No change from DOC fiscal note.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-am 1

HB 1914, as amended by Amendment 1, fails to create a State

mandate under the State Mandates Act.

JUDICIAL NOTE, H-am 1

They cannot determine that the bill would neither decrease nor

increase the need for the number of judges in the state.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Mar 11

Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Mar 21 Amendment No.01

Adopted JUD-CRIMINAL H

Motion Do Pass Amended-Lost 007-003-005

Do Pass Amd/Stndrd Dbt/Vote

008-007-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 02 Fiscal Note Filed

Correctional Note Filed AS

AMENDED

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 07

St Mandate Fis Nte RegAS AMENDED/ROSKÂM

Judicial Note Request AS AMENDED/ROSKAM

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 08

St Mandate Fis Note Filed Judicial Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Second Reading-Stnd Debate Apr 14 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) HB-1915 KUBIK - RONEN - SCOTT. New Act Creates the Telecommunications Municipal Infrastructure Maintenance Fee Act. Creates a short title only. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE In the opinion of DCCA, HB 1915 fails to create a State mandate under the State Mandates Act. HOME RULE NOTE HB 1915 does not preempt home rule authority. Mar 07 1997 First reading Added As A Joint Sponsor SCOTT Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Public Utilities Mar 21 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo006-005-000 Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Amendment No.01 RONEN Amendment referred to HUL Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt St Mandate Fis Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Home Rule Note Filed Apr 03 Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Amendment No.01 RONEN Apr 09 Rules refers to **HPUB** Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Second Reading-Stnd Debate Apr 14 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt Relld 2nd Rdng-Stnd Debate Apr 15 Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 17 Amendment No.02 RONEN Amendment referred to HRUL Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt RONEN Amendment No.02 Apr 18 Rules refers to **HPUB** Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Amendment No.02 RONEN Apr 19 Be adopted RONEN Amendment No.03 Amendment referred to HRUL Hid Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 23 Amendment No.03 RONEN Be adopted Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 24 Added As A Co-sponsor KUBIK Primary Sponsor Changed To KUBIK Joint Sponsor Changed to RONEN Withdrawn Amendment No.02 RONEN Amendment No.03 Withdrawn RONEN Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt Tabled Pursuant to Rule40(A) HFA 01 3d Reading Consideration PP Calendar Consideration PP. Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Apr 25 HB-1916 **BURKE - DART - HOLBROOK.** 50 ILCS 205/4 from Ch. 116, par. 43.104 Amends the Local Records Act. Makes a technical change in the Section concerning the disposal of public records and the archivist's duties. FISCAL NOTE (Bureau of the Budget) No increase or decrease in State expenditures or revenues. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE (DCCA) HB1916 fails to create a State mandate. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (DCCA) No change from previous mandates note.

HOME RULE NOTE, H-AM 1

The bill does not preempt home rule authority of Chicago.

FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (Bureau of the Budget)

No change from previous fiscal note.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 50 ILCS 205/4 Adds reference to: 70 ILCS 1505/16b new 70 ILCS 3605/28c new 105 ILCS 5/34-18

from Ch. 122, par. 34-18

110 ILCS 805/7-1.2 new

820 ILCS 115/9 from Ch. 48, par. 39m-9

Deletes everything. Amends the Chicago Park District Act, the Metropolitan Transit Authority Act, the School Code, the Public Community College Act, and the Illinois Wage Payment and Collection Act. Provides that, upon receipt of notice from the comptroller of a municipality with a population of 500,000 or more that a debt is due and owing the municipality by an employee of a community college district in a city with a population of 500,000 or more, the Chicago Park District, the Metropolitan Transit Authority, or the Chicago School Reform Board of Trustees, the District, Authority, school board, or board may withhold the amount of the debt that is due and owing the municipality from the compensation of that employee and pay the amount withheld to the municipality if the amount deducted from the salary or compensation payment of the employee does not exceed 25% of the net amount of the payment. Effective immediately.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Further amends the Illinois Wage Payment and Collection Act. Provides that before any amount is deducted from any salary or wage of an employee, the municipality, the Chicago Park District, the Metropolitan Transit Authority, or the Chicago School Reform Board of Trustees shall certify that the employee has been afforded an opportunity for a hearing to dispute the debt that is due and owing the municipality. Provides that the amount deducted from a wage payment shall not exceed 25% of the net amount.

Mar 07 1997	First reading	Referred to Rules	
M ar 11		Assigned to State Govt A	dmin &
		Election Refrm	
Mar 20		Do Pass/Short Debate Ca	1 013-000-000
	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Di		CAMEON
		Fiscal Note Requested Cl	
	Cal Oad 2nd Dda Cha Dht	St Mandate Fis Nte Requ	LATION
Mar 27	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	Fiscal Note Filed	
Mai 27	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	riscal Note Filed	
Apr 07	Cai Oiu Ziiu Kug-Siii Dui	St Mandate Fis Note File	· ·
Api 07	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	St Mandate 1 is Note 1 iie	u
Apr 08	Cai Old Zhu Rug Shi Dot	Home Rule Note Request	HUGHES
ripi oo	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	rome raio riote request	in o on Es
Apr 11	Amendment No.01	BURKĖ	
	Amendment referred		
	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt		
Apr 12	Amendment No.01	BURKE	
	Rules refers to	HSGE	
	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt		
Apr 15	Amendment No.01	BURKE	
	0.10.10.10.01.01.	Be adopted	
4 17	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	CAMOUNTAL PINNS PIL	.1
Apr 17		St Mandate Fis Note File Home Rule Note Filed	×a
	Cal Ord and Dda Che Dhe	nome Rule Note Flied	
Apr 18	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	Fiscal Note Filed	
Apr 10	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	riscal Note Fried	
Apr 19	Second Reading-Short Deb	ate	
ripi 17	Amendment No.01	BURKE	Adopted
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht I	_ _	
	Added As A Joint Sponsor		
	•		

Apr 25 Apr 29	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vote Arrive Senate	060-054-001
•	Placed Calendr, First Readr	ug .
Apr 30	Chief Sponsor DUDYCZ First reading	Referred to Rules Assigned to Local Government & Elections
May 06	Amendment No.01	LOCAL GOVERN S Adopted Recommnded do pass as amend 008-000-000
	Placed Caindr, Second Read	
May 07	Second Reading	
M- 00	Placed Calndr, Third Reading	ng
May 09	Third Reading - Passed 057 Arrive House	-ninn-nnn
	Place Cal Order Concurren	ce 01
May 16	Added As A Co-sponsor HO	
May 20	Motion Filed Concur	
	Refer to Rules/Rul 75(a)	01
May 22	Place Cal Order Concurren	Be approved consideration
101dy 22	H Concurs in S Amend. 01,	/087-029-001
	Passed both Houses	
Jun 16	Sent to the Governor	
Jun 20	Governor approved PUBLIC ACT 90-0022	Effective data 07.06.20
IID 1015 - DIVDI/I		Effective date 97-00-20
HB-1917 BURKI		7.1/0 11.41/
625 ILCS 5/11-416		5 1/2, par. 11-416
(except the Departi	ment of State Police) and	e that State law enforcement agencies local law enforcement agencies may 5) for each copy of a traffic accident
report.	TP (0 f 0+-+-)	
The fiscal impo	E (Sec. of State) act of HB 1917, if any, is esti-	mated to be less
than \$1,000 pe		indica to be less
STATE MAN	DATES FISCAL NOTE	
In the opinion	of DCCA, HB1917 fails to cr	eate a State mandate
under the State Note(s) That Ma	e Mandates Act.	
Mar 07 1997		Referred to Rules
Mar 11	1 not roughly	Assigned to State Govt Admin &
		Election Refrm
Mar 20	DI1 C-1 2-1 D-1- CI-1 D1	Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 009-001-000
	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dl	Fiscal Note Requested CLAYTON
		St Mandate Fis Nte ReqCLAYTON
	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	•
Apr 07		Fiscal Note Filed
	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	St Mandate Fis Note Filed
Apr 14	Second Reading-Short Deb	ate
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht D	
Apr 15		3d Reading Consideration PP
Apr 25		Calendar Consideration PP. Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
HB-1918 FRITC		
	, Div. 2.1 heading new	
65 ILCS 5/1-2.1- 65 ILCS 5/1-2.1-	1	
65 ILCS 5/1-2.1-		
65 ILCS 5/1-2.1-	2 new	
05 ILCS 5/ 1-2.1-	2 new 3 new	
65 ILCS 5/1-2.1-	2 new 3 new 4 new 5 new	
65 ILCS 5/1-2.1- 65 ILCS 5/1-2.1-	2 new 3 new 4 new 5 new 6 new	
65 ILCS 5/1-2.1- 65 ILCS 5/1-2.1- 65 ILCS 5/1-2.1-	2 new 3 new 4 new 5 new 6 new 7 new	
65 ILCS 5/1-2.1- 65 ILCS 5/1-2.1-	2 new 3 new 4 new 5 new 6 new 7 new 8 new	

Amends the Illinois Municipal Code. Provides that a municipality may provide for a system of administrative adjudication of violations of certain municipal ordinances. Provides that administrative adjudication is not the exclusive method to enforce municipal ordinances. Sets the powers and qualifications of hearing officers. Provides for notice and opportunity for a hearing at administrative proceedings. Provides that the rules of evidence do not apply in administrative hearings. Provides for judicial review of administrative decisions. Allows a municipality to enforce judgments of hearing officers. Provides that existing systems of administrative adjudication shall not be affected.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE
HB 1918 fails to create a State mandate.
HOME RULE NOTE
HB 1918 does not preempt home rule authority.
FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)
Costs are difficult to determine due to the nature of the bill.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Provides that any final decision by a code hearing unit (instead of the decision of a hearing officer) that a code violation does or does not exist shall constitute a final determination for purposes of judicial review.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Local Government Mar 20 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 012-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Fiscal Note Requested HUGHES St Mandate Fis Nte ReqHUGHES Home Rule Note RequestHUGHES Amendment No.01 FRITCHEY Amendment referred to HRUL Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt St Mandate Fis Note Filed Apr 03 Home Rule Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 09 Fiscal Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Amendment No.01 FRITCHEY Be adopted Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 10 Second Reading-Short Debate Amendment No.01 FRITCHEY Adopted Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Rolld 2nd Rdng-Short Debate Apr 14 Amendment No.02 FRITCHEY Amendment referred to HRUL Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Apr 15 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Amendment No.02 FRITCHEY Be adopted Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Short Dbt Apr 19 Relid 2nd Rdng-Short Debate Amendment No.02 **FRITCHEY** Lost 046-064-002 Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) HB-1919 DAVIS, STEVE.

40 ILCS 5/4-108 30 ILCS 805/8.21 new from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 4-108

Amends the Downstate Firefighter Article of the Pension Code. Allows members and retirees to receive up to 24 months of credit for military service not preceded by employment upon payment of the corresponding employee and employer contributions, plus interest. Amends the State Mandates Act to require implementation without reimbursement. Effective immediately.

PENSION NOTE
Fiscal impact has not been determined, but should be minimal.
PENSION NOTE

No change from previous note.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Pension; State Mandates

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Personnel & Pensions
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
Apr 11 Pension Note Filed

Pension Note Filed Committee Rules

HB-1920 SKINNER.

35 ILCS 120/6

from Ch. 120, par. 445

Amends the Retailers' Occupation Tax Act. Provides that the Department of Revenue shall refund any amount a taxpayer overpays that cannot reasonably be expected to become due from the taxpayer within the next 12 months, rather than issue the taxpayer a credit memorandum in that amount.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Revenue
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1921 SCULLY - MCCARTHY.

110 ILCS 805/Art. IX heading new

110 ILCS 805/9-1 new

110 ILCS 805/9-2 new

110 ILCS 805/9-3 new 110 ILCS 805/9-4 new

110 ILCS 805/9-5 new

Amends the Public Community College Act. Provides for the creation of job training programs throughout the State operated under the auspices of the public community colleges. Provides that the Act does not apply to or affect any existing apprenticeship program and is not intended to authorize job training in the public community colleges for any occupation or skill for which training is provided through an apprenticeship program. Provides that all costs of a job training program are to be shared equally by the State and the participating business. Establishes an Advisory Committee on Job Training, consisting of 9 members appointed by the Governor. Provides that the board of a community college district, in consultation with the Advisory Committee, shall develop an application form for businesses that wish to participate in the program. Specifies the minimum data that a completed application must furnish. Provides that the Advisory Committee shall initially evaluate each application and recommend it, favorably or unfavorably, to the board of the community college district, which has the power to make the final decision on a recommendation made by the Advisory Committee. Establishes criteria to be applied by the Advisory Committee and community college board in acting on applications. Requires the Advisory Committee to evaluate and make recommendations on applications in a manner that ensures that State funds appropriated to implement job training programs are being allocated to all regions of the State. Effective January 1, 1998.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor MCCARTHY

Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Higher Education
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1922 BROSNAHAN AND MCCARTHY.

430 ILCS 75/4.1 new

Amends the Boiler and Pressure Vessel Safety Act. Provides that all boiler and pressure vessels covered by this Act shall be continuously supervised by a boiler and pressure vessel repairer licensed under the Boiler and Pressure Vessel Repairer Regulation Act, a boilermaker, or an operating engineer who has acquired journeyman status through an apprenticeship program approved by the United States Department of Labor.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Co-sponsor MCCARTHY

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Mar 21 Assigned to Labor & Commerce Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1923 SCHOENBERG - WEAVER, MIKE.

205 ILCS 700/20

Amends the Adverse Claims to Deposit Accounts Act. Requires a financial institution to recognize an adverse claim to a deposit account if ordered to do so by a court. Provides that a financial institution may, in its discretion, recognize an adverse claim if the person making the claim posts a bond. Current law requires recognition of the claim if a bond is posted. Effective immediately.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. of Financial Inst.) HB 1923 would have no fiscal impact on the Dept. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE In the opinion of DCCA, HB1923 fails to create a State mandate under the State Mandates Act. HOME RULE NOTE HB 1923 does not preempt home rule authority. Mar 07 1997 First reading Added As A Joint Sponsor WEAVER, MIKE Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Financial Institutions Mar 19 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 029-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Mar 20 Fiscal Note Requested BLACK St Mandate Fis Nte RegBLACK Fiscal Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 07 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 08 Home Rule Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 11 Apr 12 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot114-000-001 Apr 14 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr, First Reading Apr 15 Chief Sponsor PARKER Apr 16 First reading Referred to Rules Assigned to Financial Institutions Apr 17 Added as Chief Co-sponsor WALSH,T Apr 23 Added as Chief Co-sponsor HALVORSON May 01 Recommended do pass 008-000-000 Placed Calndr, Second Reading May 07 Second Reading Placed Calndr, Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 056-000-001 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Governor approved Jul 23 PUBLIC ACT 90-0163 Effective date 97-07-23

HB-1924 HANNIG - YOUNGE.

Makes appropriations for FY 98 to the Board of Higher Education and the Illinois Mathematics and Science Academy for operations and grants, to the Department of Public Health for a medical scholarship program, to the Board of Trustees of the University of Illinois to match a particular National Science Foundation grant, and to the Illinois Community College Board and the Boards of Trustees of public universities for technology infrastructure improvements. Also makes reappropriations to the Illinois Community College Board and Boards of Trustees of public universities for technology infrastructure improvements and to the Board of Higher Education for grants to support a statewide telecommunications-based instructional delivery system. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor YOUNGE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Appropriations-Education

Apr 11

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1925 HANNIG - YOUNGE.

Appropriates \$200,170,500 to the Board of Trustees of Southern Illinois University for the ordinary and contingent expenses of the University. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor YOUNGE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Education Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1926 HANNIG - YOUNGE AND BIGGINS.

Appropriates \$36,024,100 from the funds named below to the Board of Trustees of Northeastern Illinois University for the ordinary and contingent expenses of Northeastern Illinois University for FY98. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor YOUNGE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Education

Apr 09 Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGINS

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1927 HANNIG - YOUNGE.

Appropriates funds to the Board of Trustees of the University of Illinois for ordinary and contingent expenses for Fiscal Year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor YOUNGE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Education Apr 11

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HANNIG - YOUNGE. HB-1928

Makes appropriations to the Illinois Student Assistance Commission, Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor YOUNGE

Referred to Rules Mar 11

Assigned to Appropriations-Education Apr 11

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HR.1929 HANNIG - YOUNGE.

Makes appropriations from the General Revenue Fund and the Education Assistance Fund to the State Universities Civil Service System to meet its ordinary and contingent expenses for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor YOUNGE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Education Apr 11

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HANNIG - YOUNGE.

Appropriates \$31,910,800 from the funds named below to the Board of Trustees of Chicago State University for the ordinary and contingent expenses of the University for FY98.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor YOUNGE

Referred to Rules.

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Education Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1931 HANNIG - YOUNGE.

Appropriates \$23,182,800 to the Board of Trustees of Governors State University for its ordinary and contingent expenses. Effective July 1, 1997.

First reading Mar 07 1997

Added As A Joint Sponsor YOUNGE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Apr 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Education Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1932 HANNIG - YOUNGE.

Appropriates \$285,530,400 to the Illinois Community College Board for FY98 for its ordinary and contingent expenses and for credit hour and other distributive grants. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor YOUNGE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Education
Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1933 HANNIG - YOUNGE.

Appropriates \$42,402,000 to the Board of Trustees of Eastern Illinois University for its ordinary and contingent expenses for Fiscal Year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor YOUNGE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Apr 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Education Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1934 HANNIG - YOUNGE.

Appropriates \$75,695,400 to the Board of Trustees of Illinois State University for the ordinary and contingent expenses of the University for Fiscal Year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor YOUNGE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Apr 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Education

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1935 HANNIG - YOUNGE.

Makes an appropriation to Northern Illinois University for its FY1998 ordinary and contingent expenses. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor YOUNGE

Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Education

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1936 HANNIG - YOUNGE.

Appropriates \$52,211,000 to the Board of Trustees of Western Illinois University for the ordinary and contingent expenses of the University for FY98. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor YOUNGE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Apr 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Education Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1937 HANNIG - YOUNGE.

Makes appropriations to the Board of Trustees of the State Universities Retirement System for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor YOUNGE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Education Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1938 HANNIG - DAVIS, MONIQUE.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Department of Public Health for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Increases grant amount for Alzheimer's Disease assistance. Adds a line item for AIDS drug and hospitalization reimbursement of Cook County detainees.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Adds appropriations for DPH grants for Chicago Open Hand, diabetes education and prevention, Urban Youth Violence Prevention Task Force.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO 3.

Adds appropriation for a grant to Rock Valley Epilepsy Assoc.

Amendment No.06

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 4.

Makes appropriations for grants to Robert Crown Center, Hinsdale.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 5.

Makes additional grants to DPH for various purposes.

First reading Mar 07 1997

Added As A Joint Sponsor DAVIS, MONIOUE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Human

Services

APP HUMAN SRV H Apr 11 Amendment No.01 Adopted Adopted

Amendment No.02 APP HUMAN SRV H 009-000-000

Amendment No.03 APP HUMAN SRV H

Adopted 009-000-000

APP HUMAN SRV H Amendment No.04 Adopted

009-000-000

Amendment No.05 APP HUMAN SRV H Adopted 009-000-000

APP HUMAN SRV H

Remains in Commi Appropriations-Human

Services

Withdrawn

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1939 HANNIG - DAVIS, MONIQUE.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Department of Veterans' Affairs for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Human

Services

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1940 HANNIG - DAVIS, MONIQUE.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Illinois Health Care Cost Containment Council for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Human

Services

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1941 HANNIG - DAVIS.MONIOUE.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Deaf and Hard of Hearing Commission for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Human

Services

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HANNIG - DAVIS, MONIQUE.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Board of the Comprehensive Health Insurance Plan for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Replaces everything after the enacting clause. Appropriates funds for the Comprehensive Health Insurance Plan OCE for FY98 and for a Healthy Start Insurance Plan. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Human

Services

Apr 11 Amendment No.01 APP HUMAN SRV H Adopted

009-000-000 Remains in

Commi Appropriations-Human

Services

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1943 HANNIG - DAVIS, MONIOUE.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Department on Aging for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Human

Services

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1944 HANNIG - DAVIS, MONIQUE.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Guardianship and Advocacy Commission for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Human

Services

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1945 HANNIG - DAVIS, MONIQUE.

Makes appropriations for the ordinary and contingent expenses of the Department of Children and Family Services for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 1997. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Human

Services

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HANNIG - DAVIS, MONIQUE.

Makes appropriations for the ordinary and contingent expenses of the Department of Human Services for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 1997. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Human Services

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1947 HANNIG - DAVIS, MONIQUE.

Makes appropriations for the ordinary and contingent expenses of the Department of Public Aid for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 1997. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Human

Services

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1948 HANNIG - MORROW.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Department of State Police for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor MORROW

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Safety

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1949 HANNIG - MORROW.

Makes appropriations for the ordinary and contingent expenses of the Office of the State Appellate Defender. Effective July 1, 1997.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Appropriates \$5,000,000 to the Office of the State Appellate Defender for the reimbursement to the Cook County Public Defender's Appellate Division for operational costs.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor MORROW

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Safety

Apr 11 Amendment No.01 APP PUB SAFTY H Adopted

Remains in

Commi Appropriations-Public Safety

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1950 HANNIG - MORROW.

Makes appropriations for the ordinary and contingent expenses of the Judicial Inquiry Board. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor MORROW

Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Safety

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1951 HANNIG - MORROW.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Office of the State Fire Marshal for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Appropriates \$1 for the ordinary and contingent expenses of the Office of the State Fire Marshal. Adds effective date of July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor MORROW

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Public Safety

Amendment No.01 APP PUB SAFTY H Apr 11 Adopted

Remains in

CommiAppropriations-Public Safety

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HANNIG - MORROW. HB-1952

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the State Police Merit Board for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Decreases personal services; increases contractual services.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor MORROW

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Safety

Apr 11 Amendment No.01 APP PUB SAFTY H Adopted

Remains in

Commi Appropriations-Public Safety

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1953 HANNIG - MORROW.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Prisoner Review Board for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor MORROW

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Public Safety

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1954 HANNIG - MORROW.

Appropriations to the Department of Corrections for ordinary and contingent expenses. Effective July 1, 1997.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Increases personal services and related items for the Illinois River, Hill, Jacksonville, and Western Illinois Correctional Centers.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor MORROW

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Safety

Apr 11 Amendment No.01 APP PUB SAFTY H Adopted

012-000-000

Remains in

Commi Appropriations-Public Safety

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1955 HANNIG - MORROW.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Department of Military Affairs for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Replaces everything after the enacting clause with appropriations and reappropriations to the Department of Military Affairs for its ordinary and contingent expenses and for programs and projects. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor MORROW

Referred to Rules

Safety

Apr 11 Amendment No.01 APP PUB SAFTY H Adopted

Remains in

Commi Appropriations-Public Safety

Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1956 HANNIG - MORROW.

Mar 11

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Law Enforcement Training Standards Board for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor MORROW

Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Safety

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1957 HANNIG - MORROW.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Illinois Emergency Management Agency for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor MORROW

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Safety

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1958 **1904**

HB-1958 HANNIG - MORROW.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Illinois Criminal Justice Information Authority for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor MORROW

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Safety

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1959 HANNIG - MORROW.

Makes appropriations and reappropriations for the ordinary and contingent expenses of the Department of Transportation for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 1997. Effective July 1, 1997.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1

Decreases various line items for DOT projects. Appropriates \$1 for development of a south suburban airport near Peotone. Increases grant amounts for RTA mass transit services for students, handicapped and elderly. Specifies that the amount for intercity rail service is not to include Chicago-Milwaukee intercity rail line. Deletes section prohibiting certain contracts and obligations. Specifies that the reappropriation under Federal/Local Airport Fund shall include an amount for a south suburban airport near Peotone.

HOUSE AMENDMENT 2.

Appropriates \$500,000 for an operating assistance grant to Kankakee.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor MORROW

Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Safety

Apr 11 Amendment No.01 APP PUB SAFTY H Adopted

Amendment No.02 APP PUB SAFTY H Adopted

Remains in

Commi Appropriations-Public Safety

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1960 HANNIG - MORROW.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Capital Development Board for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

STATE DEBT IMPACT NOTE

HB 1960 makes appropriations for FY 1998 but would not change

the level of bond authorization and, therefore, would not

directly impact the level of State debt.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor MORROW

Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Safety

Apr 08 State Debt Note Filed

Committee Appropriations-Public

Safety

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1961 HANNIG - MORROW.

Apr 11

Makes appropriations and reappropriations to the Capital Development Board for permanent improvements, minor capital improvements, repair and maintenance, and related purposes for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 1997. Makes reappropriations to various state agencies for continuing Build Illinois projects for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 1997. Effective July 1, 1997.

STATE DEBT IMPACT NOTE

HB 1961 makes appropriations and reappropriations for FY 1998

but would not directly impact the level of State debt.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor MORROW

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Safety

Apr 08

State Debt Note Filed

Committee Appropriations-Public

Safety

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Apr 11

HB-1962 HANNIG - RYDER.

Makes appropriations for General Assembly salaries and the ordinary and contingent expenses of the General Assembly. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor RYDER

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Apr 11

Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HR-1963 HANNIG - RYDER.

Makes appropriations to legislative support agencies and commissions. Effective July 1, 1997.

Joint Committee on Administrative Rules ... Ill. Economic and Fiscal Commission ... Commission on Intergovernmental Cooperation ... Legislative Information System ... Legislative Reference Bureau ... Legislative Audit Commission ... Legislative Space Needs Commission ... Ill. Legislative Printing Unit ... Ill. Legislative Research Unit ... Senate Operations Commission ... Pension Laws Commission

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor RYDER

Mar 11

Referred to Rules Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Apr 11

HANNIG - RYDER - BIGGINS.

Appropriates \$4,474,300 to the Auditor General for ordinary and contingent expenses. Appropriates \$10,567,860 to the Auditor General from the Audit Expense Fund for audits, studies, and investigations. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor RYDER Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGINS

Referred to Rules Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Mar 11 Apr 11

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1965 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations for expenses of the Office of the Governor for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 1997. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HR.1966 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations for expenses of the Office of Lieutenant Governor for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 1997. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt Ovrsght

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Apr 11

HB-1967

HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations for the ordinary and contingent expenses of the Attorney General for fiscal year 1998. Makes an appropriation to the Illinois Violence Prevention Authority for expenses relating to the Violence Prevention Act of 1995. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1968 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations for the ordinary, contingent, and distributive expenses of the Office of the Secretary of State for Fiscal Year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1

Appropriates \$20,000 to the Secretary of State for grants for oral reading programs.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11 Amendment No.01 APP-GEN SERVS H Adopted

Remains in CommiApprop-Gen Srvc &

Govt Ovrsght

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1969 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Department of Nuclear Safety for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1970 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Pollution Control Board for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1971 HANNIG – SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Department of Natural Resources for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Reduces GRF amounts for OCE lines and adds or increases amounts from various other funds in Waste Management and Research Center and General Office divisions. Adds \$2,000 for a DNR brochure on fossil hunting in Illinois.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Adds appropriations for additional DNR grants and for the Illinois River Coordinating Council.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11 Amendment No.01 APP-GEN SERVS H Adopted

Amendment No.02 APP-GEN SERVS H Adopted

Remains in CommiApprop-Gen Srvc &

Govt Ovrsght

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1972 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Environmental Protection Agency for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1

Appropriates \$1,000,000 to EPA for a grant to the Village of Ford Ford Heights for a new drinking water system, and \$2,000,000 for flood mitigation measures. Effective July 1, 1997.

Feb 07 1997 Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG
Mar 07 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11 Amendment No.01 APP-GEN SERVS H Adopted

Remains in CommiApprop-Gen Srvc & Govt Ovrsght

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1973 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Environmental Protection Trust Fund Commission for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1974 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations to the Court of Claims for awards and recommendations made by the Court of Claims. Effective July 1, 1997.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1

Removes amounts for two claims for Gregory J. Molleck and the Home Insurance Company.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11 Amendment No.01 APP-GEN SERVS H Adopted

Remains in CommiApprop-Gen Srvc &

Govt Ovrsght

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1975 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes various appropriations to the Court of Claims. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1976 HANNIG – SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations to the Court of Claims for payment of awards and recommendations made by the Court of Claims.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1

Appropriates \$4,260,511 to pay a claim for Fruin-Colnon Corporation Construction. Effective immediately.

Note(s) That May Apply: Balanced Budget

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11 Amendment No.01 APP-GEN SERVS H Adopted

Remains in CommiApprop-Gen Srvc &

Govt Ovrsght

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1977 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations to the Court of Claims for awards and recommendations made by the Court of Claims. Effective immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1

Removes amounts for two claims for Gregory J. Molleck and the Home Insurance Company.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Balanced Budget

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11 Amendment No.01 APP-GEN SERVS H Adopted

Remains in CommiApprop-Gen Srvc &

Govt Ovrsght

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1978 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations for the ordinary and contingent expenses of the State Board of Elections and for grants by the Board to local governments. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1979 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations for the ordinary and contingent expenses of the Office of the State Comptroller for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1980 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the State Civil Service Commission for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Referred to Rules

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Apr 11

HANNIG - SCHOENBERG. HB-1981

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Department of the Lottery for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1982 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Department of Revenue for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Apr 11

HB-1983 HANNIG - DAVIS, MONIQUE.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Illinois Planning Council on Developmental Disabilities for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Human

Services

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1984 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Department of Professional Regulation for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1985 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Liquor Control Commission for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1986 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Office of Banks and Real Estate for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1987 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Department of Financial Institutions for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1988 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Illinois Commerce Commission for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1989 HANNIG – SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Illinois Racing Board for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1990 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Department of Insurance for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1991 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Illinois Educational Labor Relations Board for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1992 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to specified retirement systems for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1993 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Bureau of the Budget for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt Ovrsght

Apr 11

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Property Tax Appeal Board for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Apr 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1995 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Department of Agriculture for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1

Appropriates \$125,000 to the Department of Agriculture for a grant to the Kankakee County Fair Association to be used for infrastructure improvements at the Kankakee County Fairgrounds.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Amendment No.01 APP-GEN SERVS H Apr 11 Adopted

Remains in CommiApprop-Gen Srvc &

Govt Ovrsght

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1996 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Department of Central Management Services for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Mar 11

Referred to Rules Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1997 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Department of Employment Security for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Mar 11

Referred to Rules Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt Ovrsght

Apr 11

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-1998

NOVAK - PERSICO - TURNER, ART - KUBIK - MOORE, ANDREA, BRUNSVOLD, JOHNSON, TOM, ERWIN, SAVIANO, PANKAU, HASSERT, MCAULIFFE, WINKEL, BOLAND, FLOWERS, CAPPARELLI, ACKERMAN, LEITCH, HOEFT, WINTERS, BURKE, WOJCIK, WIRSING, LAWFER, HANNIG, MOORE, EUGENE, GILES, DART, DURKIN, LYONS, EILEEN, TENHOUSE, KENNER, SMITH, MICHAEL, PHELPS, KOSEL AND DAVIS, MONIQUE.

from Ch. 24, par. 8-11-2 from Ch. 111 2/3, par. 3-105 from Ch. 111 2/3, par. 4-305 from Ch. 111 2/3, par. 8-404 from Ch. 111 2/3, par. 8-406 from Ch. 111 2/3, par. 9-212 from Ch. 111 2/3, par. 9-213 from Ch. 111 2/3, par. 9-214

New Act
65 ILCS 5/8-11-2
220 ILCS 5/3-105
220 ILCS 5/4-305
220 ILCS 5/7-108
220 ILCS 5/8-404
220 ILCS 5/8-406
220 ILCS 5/9-212
220 ILCS 5/9-213
220 ILCS 5/9-214
220 ILCS 5/8-402 rep.
220 ILCS 5/8-402.1 rep.
220 ILCS 5/8-407 rep.
220 ILCS 5/9-215 rep.
220 ILCS 5/9-215.1 rep.
220 ILCS 5/9-217 rep.

Creates the Electric Customer Choice and Protection Act. Provides that consumers may purchase electricity from any electric service provider. Requires incumbent electric utilities to provide bundled electric service. Provides for the establishment of bundled service rates and transition period rates. Authorizes the imposition of a financial viability and reliability charge. Provides for a State and Municipal Revenue Task Force. Provides for an electricity use tax. Creates the Illinois Low-Income Home Energy Assistance Program Fund. Amends the Illinois Municipal Code and the Public Utilities Act to make accommodating changes. Effective immediately.

FISCAL NOTE (III. Commerce Commission)

Fiscal impact on Commission operations is unknown at this time.

HOUSING AFFORDABILITY NOTE

There would be no fiscal effect on constructing, purchasing, or selling a single-family residence. Direct fiscal effect on owning a single-family residence would result from fluctuating electric utility bills.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Housing Afford

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor PERSICO
Added As A Co-sponsor TURNER,ART
Added As A Co-sponsor KUBIK
Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE,ANDREA
Added As A Co-sponsor BRUNSVOLD
Added As A Co-sponsor JOHNSON,TOM

Mar 07—Cont. Added As A Co-sponsor ERWIN Added As A Co-sponsor SAVIANO Added As A Co-sponsor DEERING Added As A Co-sponsor PANKAU Added As A Co-sponsor HASSERT Referred to Rules Assigned to Electric Utility Mar 11 Deregulation Mar 20 Added As A Co-sponsor TURNER, ART Added As A Co-sponsor KUBIK Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE, ANDREA Added As A Co-sponsor BRUNSVOLD Added As A Co-sponsor JOHNSON, TOM Added As A Co-sponsor ERWIN Added As A Co-sponsor SAVIANO Added As A Co-sponsor PANKAU Added As A Co-sponsor HASSERT Added As A Co-sponsor KOSEL Added As A Co-sponsor HOEFT Added As A Co-sponsor WINTERS Added As A Co-sponsor BURKE Added As A Co-sponsor WOJCIK Added As A Co-sponsor WIRSING Added As A Co-sponsor LAWFER Mar 21

Fiscal Note Filed Housing Aford Note Filed

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Apr 15 Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE

HB-1999 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG AND DAVIS, STEVE.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Historic Preservation Agency for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1

Appropriates \$500,000 to the Historic Preservation Agency for restoration of the Pullman Factory Historic Site.

First reading Mar 07 1997

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 09 Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS,STEVE

Amendment No.01 APP-GEN SERVS H Adopted

Remains in CommiApprop-Gen Srvc &

Govt Ovrsght

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2000 SKINNER.

Apr 11

30 ILCS 105/8.3 from Ch. 127, par. 144.3 35 ILCS,505/8 from Ch. 120, par. 424 55 ILCS 5/5-1035.1 from Ch. 34, par. 5-1035.1 55 ILCS 5/5-1035.3 new

Amends the Counties Code, the Motor Fuel Tax Law, and the State Finance Act. Allows the county board of any county, upon approval by the electors, to impose a tax of up to 4 cents per gallon upon all persons engaged in the county in the business of selling motor fuel at retail for the operation of motor vehicles upon public highways or for the operation of recreational watercraft upon waterways, by ordinance or resolution. Provides that, if the county imposes a motor fuel tax by referendum, then the county shall no longer collect a tax imposed by the County Motor Fuel Tax Law. Provides that for every dollar the county collects under this Section, the county shall receive a dollar from the road fund. Requires the Department of Revenue to administer, collect, and enforce the tax. Effective immediately.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE In the opinion of DCCA, HB 2000 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act. NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Mar 21 Assigned to Revenue St Mandate Fis Note Filed Committee Revenue Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2001 HANNIG - SCHOENBERG - ERWIN.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Illinois Arts Council for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1

Appropriates \$300,000 to the III. Arts Council for a grant to the Katherine Dunham Centers; and \$200,000 for administrative ang grant expenses associated with programs of the III. Humanities Council; and \$12,000,000 to fund administrative and expenses for support and enhancement of III. visual and performing arts, cultural institutions and creative artists.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Apr 11 Amendment No.01 APP-GEN SERVS H Adopted

Remains in CommiApprop-Gen Srvc &

Govt Ovrsght

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Apr 15

Added As A Co-sponsor ERWIN

HB-2002 HANNIG - DAVIS, MONIQUE.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Illinois Medical District Commission for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Replaces everything after the enacting clause. Appropriates OCE funding for the Illinois Medical District Commission for FY98. Makes appropriations and reappropriations to the Commission for various projects, programs, grants and other purposes. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Human

Services

Apr 11 Amendment No.01 APP HUMAN SRV H Adopted

009-000-000

Remains in

Commi Appropriations-Human

Services

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2003 HANNIG - DAVIS, MONIQUE.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Department of Human Rights for fiscal year 1998. Efective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Human

Services

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2004 HANNIG - DAVIS, MONIQUE.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Human Rights Commission for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Human

Services

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2005 1914

HB-2005 HANNIG - MORROW.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Department of Commerce and Community Affairs for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE HB 2005 fails to create a State mandate.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Adds appropriations for various grants, programs and projects.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor MORROW

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Safety St Mandata Fig Nata

Mar 21 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Committee Appropriations-Public Safety

Apr 11 Amendment No.01 APP PUB SAFTY H Adopted

Remains in

Commi Appropriations-Public Safety

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2006 HANNIG - MORROW.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Metropolitan Pier and Exposition Authority for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

STATE DEBT IMPACT NOTE

HB 2006 is an appropriatin bill that does not increase the authorization for any type of bond. Therefore, it does not directly affect the State's long-term indebtedness.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor MORROW

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Safety

Mar 20 State Debt Note Filed

Committee Appropriations-Public Safety

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2007 HANNIG - MORROW.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Illinois Sports Facilities Authority for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor MORROW

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Safety

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2008 HANNIG - MORROW.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Industrial Commission for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor MORROW

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Safety

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2009 HANNIG - MORROW.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Prairie State 2000 Authority for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor MORROW Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Safety

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

1915 HB-2010

HANNIG - MORROW. HB-2010

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Department of Labor for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor MORROW

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Safety

Apr 11 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2011 HANNIG - MORROW.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the Illinois Farm Development Authority for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor MORROW

Referred to Rules

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Public Safety

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Apr 11

HR-2012 HANNIG - MORROW.

Makes appropriations or reappropriations or both to the East St. Louis Financial Advisory Authority for fiscal year 1998. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor MORROW

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Public Safety

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Apr 11

HB-2013 MCCARTHY.

Appropriates \$20,000 to the Secretary of State for oral reading programs. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt Ovrsght

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Apr 11

O'BRIEN - WINTERS - MEYER - CURRIE - HOWARD, MCGUIRE, HB-2014 ZICKUS, MAUTINO AND MOORE, ANDREA.

Appropriates \$500,000 to DCCA for a grant to the Canal Corridor Association for all costs associated with promoting knowledge of and tourism at the Illinois and Michigan Canal. Effective July 1, 1997. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 2014 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act. Mar 07 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Safety

Mar 21 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Committee Appropriations-Public

Added As A Co-sponsor O'BRIEN Apr 09

Added As A Co-sponsor MCGUIRE Added As A Joint Sponsor WINTERS

Added As A Co-sponsor MEYER Added As A Co-sponsor ZICKUS Apr 10

Added As A Co-sponsor HOWARD Added As A Co-sponsor MAUTINO

Primary Sponsor Changed To O'BRIEN Added As A Co-sponsor CURRIE

Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE, ANDREA Apr 11

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

WOOD, O'BRIEN, BIGGERT, BEAUBIEN, BERGMAN, BOLAND, SCUL-HB-2015 LY AND CLAYTON.

720 ILCS 570/407 from Ch. 56 1/2, par. 1407

Amends the Illinois Controlled Substances Act. Establishes various enhanced penalties for delivering controlled substances in senior citizens centers and other areas used primarily for housing or providing space for activities for senior citizens.

Note(s) That Ma	y Apply: Correctional		
Mar 07 1997	First reading	Referred to Rules	
Mar 11	•	Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law	
Mar 21		Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 014-000-000	
	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Di	bt	
Apr 08	Second Reading-Short Deb	ate	
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht I		
Apr 09	Added As A Co-sponsor O'	BRIEN	
Apr 10	Added As A Co-sponsor Bl	GGERT	
-	Added As A Co-sponsor BI	EAUBIEN	
	Added As A Co-sponsor BI	ERGMAN	
	Added As A Co-sponsor BO	DLAND	
	Added As A Co-sponsor SO	CULLY	
Apr 12	Added As A Co-sponsor Cl	LAYTON	
Apr 16	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot	108-000-007	
Apr 17	Arrive Senate		
-	Placed Calendr, First Reading		
Apr 18	Chief Sponsor PETERSON	1	
Apr 23	First reading	Referred to Rules	
Apr 29		Assigned to Judiciary	
May 07		Recommended do pass 009-000-000	
	Placed Calndr, Second Read	dng	
May 08	Second Reading		
	Placed Calndr, Third Readi	ng	
	Added As A Co-sponsor D.	ILLARD	
May 09	Third Reading - Passed 056	5-000-000	
	Passed both Houses		
Jun 06	Sent to the Governor		
Jul 23	Governor approved		
	PUBLIC ACT 90-0164	Effective date 98-01-01	

HB-2016 MCCARTHY.

410 ILCS 620/9.5 new

Amends the Food, Drug and Cosmetic Act. Requires that every can, bottle, or other container of apple juice sold in this State be labeled to indicate whether the apple juice in the container is pasteurized or unpasteurized. Effective immediately.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 2016 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Public Health)

Fiscal implications to the Dept. would be approximately \$50,000

annually.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Mar 11

Mar 21

Assigned to Human Services St Mandate Fis Note Filed Committee Human Services

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Referred to Rules

Apr 07

Fiscal Note Filed Committee Rules

HB-2017 MCCARTHY.

525 ILCS 45/5.1

from Ch. 5, par. 1605.1

Amends the Water Use Act of 1983 to allow each Soil and Water Conservation District within a county in this State (now, only Districts within counties through which the Iroquois River flows and each District within a county with a population over 100,000 through which the Makinaw River flows) to recommend to the Department of Agriculture restrictions on groundwater withdrawal. Effective immediately.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Agriculture & Conservation
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2018 COWLISHAW.

20 ILCS 2205/48a 20 ILCS 2505/39b from Ch. 127, par. 48a from Ch. 127, par. 39b

20 ILCS 2505/39b53 new

```
20 ILCS 2505/39b54 new
  20 ILCS 2505/39b55 new
  20 ILCS 2505/39b56 new
  20 ILCS 2505/39b57 new
  20 ILCS 2505/39b58 new
 20 ILCS 2505/39b59 new
305 ILCS 5/10-0.5 new
305 ILCS 5/10-1
305 ILCS 5/10-3.1
305 ILCS 5/10-8
                                      from Ch. 23, par. 10-1
                                      from Ch. 23, par. 10-3.1
                                      from Ch. 23, par. 10-8
305 ILCS 5/10-10
305 ILCS 5/10-11.1
305 ILCS 5/10-15
                                      from Ch. 23, par. 10-10
                                     from Ch. 23, par. 10-11.1
from Ch. 23, par. 10-15
305 ILCS 5/10-16
                                     from Ch. 23, par. 10-16
305 ILCS 5/10-16.2
                                     from Ch. 23, par. 10-16.2
305 ILCS 5/10-17.9
305 ILCS 5/10-19
                                     from Ch. 23, par. 10-19
305 ILCS 5/12-4.31
305 ILCS 5/12-5
                                     from Ch. 23, par. 12-5
305 ILCS 5/12-8
                                     from Ch. 23, par. 12-8
305 ILCS 5/12-9
                                     from Ch. 23, par. 12-9
305 ILCS 5/12-11
                                     from Ch. 23, par. 12-11
305 ILCS 5/12-10.2 rep.
750 ILCS 5/705
                                     from Ch. 40, par. 705
750 ILCS 5/706.1
750 ILCS 5/709
                                     from Ch. 40, par. 706.1
                                     from Ch. 40, par. 709
750 ILCS 5/712
                                     from Ch. 40, par. 712
750 ILCS 15/2.1
                                     from Ch. 40, par. 1105
750 ILCS 15/4.1
                                     from Ch. 40, par. 1107.1
750 ILCS 15/11
                                     from Ch. 40, par. 1114
750 ILCS 20/15a
                                     from Ch. 40, par. 1215a
750 ILCS 20/26.1
                                     from Ch. 40, par. 1226.1
750 ILCS 20/29
                                     from Ch. 40, par. 1229
750 ILCS 45/20
                                     from Ch. 40, par. 2520
750 ILCS 45/21
                                     from Ch. 40, par. 2521
750 ILCS 45/22
                                     from Ch. 40, par. 2522
```

Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois and the Illinois Public Aid Code. Provides that the Article of the Public Aid Code concerning the determination and enforcement of support responsibilities of relatives shall be administered by the Department of Revenue rather than the Department of Public Aid. Provides for the transfer from the Department of Public Aid to the Department of Revenue of powers, personnel, property, and relevant funds relating to support. Makes changes to other Acts related to the transfer. Effective July 1, 1998.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

```
Deletes reference to:
20 ILCS 2205/48a
                               from Ch. 127, par. 48a
20 ILCS 2505/39b
                               from Ch. 127, par. 39b
20 ILCS 2505/39b53 new
20 ILCS 2505/39b54 new
20 ILCS 2505/39b55 new
20 ILCS 2505/39b56 new
20 ILCS 2505/39b57 new
20 ILCS 2505/39b58 new
20 ILCS 2505/39b59 new
305 ILCS 5/10-0.5 new
305 ILCS 5/10-1
305 ILCS 5/10-3.1
305 ILCS 5/10-8
                              from Ch. 23, par. 10-1
                              from Ch. 23, par. 10-3.1
                              from Ch. 23, par. 10-8
from Ch. 23, par. 10-10
305 ILCS 5/10-10
305 ILCS 5/10-11.1
                               from Ch. 23, par. 10-11.1
305 ILCS 5/10-15
                               from Ch. 23, par. 10-15
305 ILCS 5/10-16
                               from Ch. 23, par. 10-16
305 ILCS 5/10-16.2
                               from Ch. 23, par. 10-16.2
305 ILCS 5/10-17.9
305 ILCS 5/10-19
                               from Ch. 23, par. 10-19
305 ILCS 5/12-4.31
```

```
305 ILCS 5/12-5
                           from Ch. 23, par. 12-5
305 ILCS 5/12-8
                            from Ch. 23, par. 12-8
                            from Ch. 23, par. 12-9
305 ILCS 5/12-9
305 ILCS 5/12-11
                            from Ch. 23, par. 12-11
305 ILCS 5/12-10.2 rep.
750 ILCS 5/705
                           from Ch. 40, par. 705
                            from Ch. 40, par. 706.1
750 ILCS 5/706.1
750 ILCS 5/709
750 ILCS 5/712
                           from Ch. 40, par. 709
                           from Ch. 40, par. 712
750 ILCS 15/2.1
                           from Ch. 40, par. 1105
750 ILCS 15/4.1
750 ILCS 15/11
                           from Ch. 40, par. 1107.1
                           from Ch. 40, par. 1114
                            from Ch. 40, par. 1215a
750 ILCS 20/15a
750 ILCS 20/26.1
                            from Ch. 40, par. 1226.1
750 ILCS 20/29
                           from Ch. 40, par. 1229
750 ILCS 45/20
                           from Ch. 40, par. 2520
750 ILCS 45/21
                           from Ch. 40, par. 2521
750 ILCS 45/22
                           from Ch. 40, par. 2522
Adds reference to:
305 ILCS 5/10-9
                           from Ch. 23, par. 10-9
```

Deletes everything. Amends the Illinois Public Aid Code. Makes a stylistic change in provisions concerning alternative actions to enforce support.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Mar 11

Mar 21

Amendment No.01

Referred to Rules

Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

ST GV-ELC RFM H Adopted

Motion Do Pass Amended-Lost

005-007-000 HSGE

Remains in CommiState Govt Admin & Election Refrm

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2019 COWLISHAW.

750 ILCS 20/15a

```
20 ILCS 2205/48a
20 ILCS 2505/39b
20 ILCS 2505/39b53 new
                                        from Ch. 127, par. 48a
                                        from Ch. 127, par. 39b
 20 ILCS 2505/39b54 new
 20 ILCS 2505/39b55 new
 20 ILCS 2505/39b56 new
 20 ILCS 2505/39b57 new
 20 ILCS 2505/39b58 new
 20 ILCS 2505/39b59 new
305 ILCS 5/10-0.5 new
305 ILCS 5/10-1
                                        from Ch. 23, par. 10-1
                                        from Ch. 23, par. 10-3.1
from Ch. 23, par. 10-8
from Ch. 23, par. 10-10
305 ILCS 5/10-3.1
305 ILCS 5/10-8
305 ILCS 5/10-10
305 ILCS 5/10-11.1
                                        from Ch. 23, par. 10-11.1
305 ILCS 5/10-15
                                        from Ch. 23, par. 10-15
305 ILCS 5/10-16
                                        from Ch. 23, par. 10-16
305 ILCS 5/10-16.2
                                        from Ch. 23, par. 10-16.2
305 ILCS 5/10-17.9
305 ILCS 5/10-19
                                        from Ch. 23, par. 10-19
305 ILCS 5/12-4.31
305 ILCS 5/12-5
305 ILCS 5/12-8
305 ILCS 5/12-9
                                        from Ch. 23, par. 12-5
                                        from Ch. 23, par. 12-8
from Ch. 23, par. 12-9
from Ch. 23, par. 12-11
305 ILCS 5/12-11
305 ILCS 5/12-10.2 rep.
750 ILCS 5/705
                                        from Ch. 40, par. 705
750 ILCS 5/706.1
                                        from Ch. 40, par. 706.1
750 ILCS 5/709
                                        from Ch. 40, par. 709
750 ILCS 5/712
                                        from Ch. 40, par. 712
750 ILCS 15/2.1
                                        from Ch. 40, par. 1105
750 ILCS 15/4.1
                                        from Ch. 40, par. 1107.1
750 ILCS 15/11
                                        from Ch. 40, par. 1114
```

from Ch. 40, par. 1215a

750 ILCS 20/26.1	from Ch. 40, par. 1226.1
750 ILCS 20/29	from Ch. 40, par. 1229
750 ILCS 45/20	from Ch. 40, par. 2520
750 ILCS 45/21	from Ch. 40, par. 2521
750 ILCS 45/22	from Ch. 40, par. 2522

Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois and the Illinois Public Aid Code. Provides that the Article of the Public Aid Code concerning the determination and enforcement of support responsibilities of relatives shall be administered by the Department of Revenue rather than the Department of Public Aid. Provides for the transfer from the Department of Public Aid to the Department of Revenue of powers, personnel, property, and relevant funds relating to support. Makes changes to other Acts related to the transfer. Effective July 1, 1998.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Mar 21

Election Refrm Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2020 CROSS.

720 ILCS 5/24-1

from Ch. 38, par. 24-1

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Makes grammatical changes in unlawful use of weapons statute.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Mar 11

Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Mar 21 HB-2021 CROTTY.

10 ILCS 5/9-1.3

from Ch. 46, par. 9-1.3

Amends the Election Code. Makes provisions in the definition of "candidate" gender neutral.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2022 CROTTY.

105 ILCS 5/14-9.01

from Ch. 122, par. 14-9.01

Amends the School Code. Makes a change in punctuation and adds a gender neutral reference to provisions relating to qualifications of personnel who teach classes or programs authorized by the Article of the School Code relating to children with disabilities.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Elementary & Secondary

Education Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Mar 21

HB-2023 CROTTY.

720 ILCS 5/16-1.2

from Ch. 38, par. 16-1.2

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961 to add a heading to Section relating to prima facie evidence of intent to knowingly obtain by deception control over property of the owner.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2024 CROTTY.

730 ILCS 5/3-6-3

from Ch. 38, par. 1003-6-3

730 ILCS 5/5-4-1 from Ch. 38, par. 1005-4-1

Amends the Unified Code of Corrections. Provides that a person convicted of felony criminal sexual abuse, exploitation of a child, or child pornography shall not receive more than 4.5 days of good conduct credit for each month of his or her sentence of imprisonment.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2025 CROTTY.

720 ILCS 5/12-3.3 new

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Creates the offense of aggravated domestic battery. Requires a person sentenced to a first or subsequent offense for aggravated domestic battery to serve at least a mandatory 48 consecutive hours of imprisonment. Penalty for the offense is a Class 3 felony.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Corrections) There will minimal impact on this Dept.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional

Mar 10 1997 First reading Mar 11

Mar 21

Mar 31

Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Fiscal Note Filed Committee Rules

HB-2026 MCCARTHY - SCULLY.

720 ILCS 5/12-7.3

from Ch. 38, par. 12-7.3

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Includes harassment and threats to family members of stalking victims in the definition of stalking. Includes in the definition of stalking placing a person in reasonable apprehension that a family member will receive immediate or future bodily harm, sexual assault, confinement, or restraint. Defines "harasses", "transmits a threat" and "family member". Adds that incarceration in prison of a person who transmits a threat is not a bar to prosecution.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCULLY Mar 11

Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2027 O'BRIEN - BRUNSVOLD - HANNIG - SCHOENBERG.

New Act

Create the Missing Child Rapid Response Act (short title only).

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to:

New Act

Adds reference to:

20 ILCS 2605/55A

Deletes the title and everything after the enacting clause. Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois. Requires the Department of State Police to develop and maintain an integrated Missing Child Rapid Response Network to facilitate the communication of information on missing and endangered children by use of electronic transmission of information to the private sector. Provides that data identifying individuals and business as members of the Network are private and shall not be made available to the public.

FISCAL NOTE, AMENDED (Dept. of Corrections)

HB 2027 would have no fiscal or prison impact on DOC.

CORRECTIONAL NOTE, AMENDED

No change from DOC fiscal note.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of State Police)

Fiscal impact on Dpt. State Police would be \$100,000 annually.

JUDICIAL NOTE, AMENDED

The bill would neither decrease nor increase the need for the

number of judges in the State.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1

HB2027, amended by H-am 1, fails to create a State mandate. Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Added As A Joint Sponsor BRUNSVOLD

Added As A Co-sponsor HANNIG

Added As A Co-sponsor SCHOENBERG

Mar 11

Mar 21 Amendment No.01 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law JUD-CRIMINAL H Adopted

Do Pass Amend/Short Debate 015-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 07		Fiscal Note Requested AS AMENDED/ROSMAN St Mandate Fis Nte ReqAS AMENDED/ROSKAM Correctional Note Requested AS AMENDED/ROSKAM Judicial Note Request AS AMENDED/ROSKAM
Apr 08	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	Fiscal Note Filed Correctional Note Filed AS AMENDED
Apr 09	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	Fiscal Note Filed Judicial Note Filed
Apr 15	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	St Mandate Fis Note Filed Re-committed to Rules
Apr 18 HB-2028 MCCAI		
20 ILCS 505/11 105 ILCS 5/10-21. 105 ILCS 5/34-18. 225 ILCS 10/4.2	9 from Ch. 12 5 from Ch. 12	3, par. 5011 22, par. 10-21.9 22, par. 34-18.5 3, par. 2214.2

Amends the Children and Family Services Act, the School Code, and the Child Care Act. Provides that the employment of persons convicted of (i) child pornography, (ii) indecent solicitation of a child, (ii) sexual exploitation of a child, (iv) soliciting for a juvenile prostitute, (v) patronizing a juvenile prostitute, (vi) keeping a place of juvenile prostitution, (vii) juvenile pimping, (viii) exploitation of a child, (ix) criminal sexual assault, (x) aggravated criminal sexual assault, (xi) predatory criminal sexual assault of a child, (xii) criminal sexual abuse, (xiii) aggravated criminal sexual abuse, and (xiv) ritualized abuse of child by a school, child care facility, or DCFS is a Class A misdemeanor when the victim is under 18 years of age.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2029 CROTTY.

720 ILCS 5/21-1.3

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Makes a grammatical change in the statute defining criminal defacement of property.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Mar 21

RONEN - MCKEON - CURRIE. HB-2030

735 ILCS 5/9-109.5 new 735 ILCS 5/9-109.7 new

735 ILCS 5/9-118 from Ch. 110, par. 9-118

Amends the Code of Civil Procedure. Limits to 7 days the time a court can stay an order for possession of the premises entered pursuant to a termination of a lease under the Controlled Substance and Cannabis Nuisance Act, and provides that the sheriff or one of his deputies shall execute an order entered based on a suit brought pursuant to a termination of a lease under the Controlled Substance and Cannabis Nuisance Act within 7 days of entry of the order, or within 7 days of the expiration of a stay, if one is entered. Provides that the standard of proof in a forcible entry and detainer action is a preponderance of the evidence. Adds unlawful possessing, serving, storing, manufacturing, cultivating, delivering, using, selling and giving away cannabis, narcotics, or controlled substances as activities that subject a tenant to emergency public housing eviction proceedings. Creates a rebuttable presumption that drugs found or used in the premises were used or possessed by the tenant or occupant or permitted to be used or possessed on the premises by the tenant or occupant.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Adds reference to: 735 ILCS 5/2-202

from Ch. 110, par. 2-202

Deletes everything and replaces it with identical language, but making additional changes. Amends the Code of Civil Procedure. Provides that in counties with a population of 3,000,000 or more, process may be served in certain drug-related eviction proceedings, without special appointment, by a private process server or a law enforcement agency other than the county sheriff. Limits to 7 days the time a court can stay an order for possession of the premises entered pursuant to a termination of a lease under the Controlled Substance and Cannabis Nuisance Act, and provides that the sheriff or one of his deputies shall execute an order entered based on a suit brought pursuant to a termination of a lease under the Controlled Substance and Cannabis Nuisance Act within 7 days of entry of the order, or within 7 days of the expiration of a stay, if one is entered. Provides that the standard of proof in a forcible entry and detainer action is a preponderance of the evidence. Changes the emergency public housing eviction provisions to apply to all housing and adds new grounds subjecting a tenant to emergency housing eviction proceedings. Creates a rebuttable presumption that drugs found or used in the premises were used or possessed by the tenant or occupant or permitted to be used or possessed on the premises by the tenant or occupant.

FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (Dept. of Corrections)

HB2030 would have no fiscal or prison population impact on DOC.

CORRECTIONAL NOTE, H-AM 1 No change from DOC fiscal note.

GOVERNOR'S AMENDATORY VETO MESSAGE

Recommends: (i) allowing service of process, in certain drug-related eviction proceedings in counties with a population of 3,000,000 or more, with special appointment by the court (rather than without special appointment) by a private process server or a law enforcement agency other than the sheriff; (ii) deletion of language allowing a plaintiff to re-enter the premises immediately when a court enters a judgment for possession; and (iii) changes in provisions regarding rebuttable presumptions that arise when certain drugs are found or used on the premises.

Mar 10 1997	First reading	Referred to Rules
Mar 11	-	Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law
Mar 20		Fiscal Note Requested BLACK
		St Mandate Fis Nte RegBLACK
		Correctional Note Requested BLACK
		Judicial Note Request BLACK
	•	Committee Judiciary II - Criminal Law
Mar 21	Amendment No.01	JUD-CRIMINAL H Adopted
17101 21	Autonomone 140.01	Do Pass Amend/Short Debate
	*	015-000-000
	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht D	
Man 25		
Mar 25	Added As A Co-sponsor M	
	Added As A Co-sponsor C	
Apr 07		Fiscal Note Requested AS
		AMENDED/ROSKAM
		St Mandate Fis Nte ReqAS
		AMENDED/ROSKAM
		Correctional Note Requested AS
		AMENDED/ROSKAM
		Judicial Note Request AS
		AMENDED/ROSKAM
	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	
Apr 09	C=1 212 mm 1108 0m = 21	Fiscal Note Filed
11p. 07		Correctional Note Filed AS
		AMENDED
14	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	IIIIDIID
Apr 10	Cai Old Zild Rug-Sili Dot	St Mandate Fis Nte Req-Wdrn
Apr 10		
		Judicial Note Request

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 14

WITHDRAWN/ROSKAM

Apr 15	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot115-000-000		
Apr 16	Arrive Senate		
•	Placed Calendr, First Reading		
	Chief Sponsor CRONIN		
Apr 17	First reading Referred to Rules		
Apr 23	Added as Chief Co-sponsor BERMAN		
Apr 30	Assigned to Judiciary		
May 07	Recommended do pass 008-001-000		
•	Placed Calndr, Second Reading		
May 08	Second Reading		
-	Placed Calndr, Third Reading		
May 15	Third Reading - Passed 056-000-000		
	Passed both Houses		
Jun 13	Sent to the Governor		
Aug 10	Governor amendatory veto		
	Placed Cal. Amendatory Veto		
Oct 28	Mtn fild accept amend veto #1/RONAN		
	Motion referred to HRUL		
	Placed Cal. Amendatory Veto		
Oct 29	App For Consider - Complace		
	Accept Amnd Veto-House Pass 116-000-000		
Oct 30	Arrive Senate		
	Placed Cal. Amendatory Veto		
Nov 12	Mtn fild accept amend veto CRONIN		
Nov 13	Accept Amnd Veto-Sen Pass 057-000-000		
	Bth House Accept Amend Veto		
Dec 11	Return to Gov-Certification		
Dec 12	Governor certifies changes		
	PUBLIC ACT 90-0557 Effective date 98-06-01		

HB-2031 ERWIN - STROGER - CROTTY.

720 ILCS 5/12-16

from Ch. 38, par. 12-16

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Increases from a Class 2 to a Class 1 felony, the penalty for aggravated criminal sexual abuse when the defendant was at least 21 years of age at the time of the commission of the offense, the victim became pregnant as a result of the violation, the defendant was at least 5 years older than the victim, and the victim was at least 13 years of age but under 17 years of age.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Added As A Joint Sponsor STROGER

Added As A Co-sponsor CROTTY

Mar 11

Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2032 GASH.

605 ILCS 10/36 new 605 ILCS 10/37 new 605 ILCS 10/38 new

Amends the Toll Highway Act. Requires the Illinois State Toll Highway Authority to comply with the State and federal Environmental Protection Acts, the Illinois Endangered Species Protection Act, and the Interagency Wetland Policy Act of 1989. Requires the Authority to install sound barriers along certain parts of toll highways. Provides that new toll highways must be incorporated and planned in accordance with a regional transportation plan of a metropolitan transit agency.

Mar 10 1997 First reading
Mar 11 Referred to Rules
Assigned to Transportation & Motor
Vehicles
Motion Do Pass-Lost 008-013-000
HTRN
Remains in CommiTransportation &
Motor Vehicles

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2033 GASH.

605 ILCS 10/36 new 605 ILCS 10/37 new

Amends the Toll Highway Act to require the Illinois State Toll Highway Authority to reimburse the Department of Transportation for all costs and administrative

overhead associated with the development, planning, promotion, construction, land acquisition, contracting, and other improvements incurred on behalf of the Authority. Requires the Authority to comply with the same eminent domain requirements as other State agencies.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Adds reference to: 605 ILCS 5/4-508.1 rep. 605 ILCS 10/9

605 ILCS 10/9 from Ch. 121, par. 100-9

Requires the Illinois State Toll Highway Authority to also reimburse other agencies and departments of this State for costs and administrative overhead associated with the development, planning, promotion, construction, land acquisition, contracting, and other improvements incurred on behalf of the Authority. Provides that a reimbursement for land acquisition shall include any increase in the fair market value of the land. Provides that in the event that responsibility for a transportation project is transferred to the Authority after the Department of Transportation or other agency or department has incurred costs or expenses, the Authority shall provide reimbursement for all costs and expenditures already incurred within 60 days of the date on which the Authority becomes solely or jointly responsible for the project. Amends the Illinois Highway Code to repeal provisions concerning cessation as a federal-aid project and conveyance to the Authority. Makes other changes.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal
Mar 10 1997 First reading
Mar 11

Mar 21

Amendment No.01

Referred to Rules
Assigned to Transportation & Motor
Vehicles
TRANSPORTAT'N H Adopted
Motion Do Pass Amended-Lost
008-013-000 HTRN

Remains in CommiTransportation & Motor Vehicles
Re-Refer Rúles/Rul 9(B)

HB-2034 MCGUIRE - ACKERMAN - KLINGLER.

New Act 215 ILCS 5/456.1 new

Creates the Drug-Free Workplace Program Act and amends the Insurance Code. Authorizes employers to implement drug-free workplace programs in accordance with specified requirements pertaining to drug testing, notice to employees, specimen collection, confidentiality, and other matters. Provides that an employer who implements a drug-free workplace program is eligible for a 5% discount in workers' compensation insurance premiums and may terminate an employee who has drugs or alcohol in his or her system and deny specified benefits to the employee. Provides for administration of the Act. Contains separate provisions applicable to public employers and employees.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Insurance)
There will be no fiscal impact on this Dept.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional; Fiscal
Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Added As A Joint Sponsor ACKERMAN

Mar 11 Assigned to Labor & Commerce

Mar 20 Added As A Co-sponsor KLINGLER
Mar 21 Re-Refer

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
Apr 08 Fiscal Note Filed
Committee Rules

HB-2035 RONEN.

20 ILCS 1305/Art. 15 heading new 20 ILCS 1305/15-5 new

20 ILCS 1305/15-10 new

20 ILCS 1305/15-95 new

Amends the Department of Human Services Act. Creates a Task Force on Responsible Fatherhood within the Department. Provides that the task force shall compile information on the extent and implications of the absence of responsible fathers from families and perform other functions. Repeals the provisions concerning the task force on July 1, 1999.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 2035 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Mar 11 Mar 21 Referred to Rules

Assigned to Human Services St Mandate Fis Note Filed Committee Human Services Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2036 ROSKAM.

735 ILCS 5/15-1101

from Ch. 110, par. 15-1101

Amends the Mortgage Foreclosure Article of the Code of Civil Procedure. Makes a stylistic change in provisions regarding the short title of the Article.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Mar 21 Assigned to Judiciary I - Civi! Law Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2037 CROSS, HASSERT AND TURNER, JOHN.

720 ILCS 5/24-1

from Ch. 38, par. 24-1

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961 relating to unlawful use of weapons. Provides that a first violation of carrying or possessing a firearm in a vehicle, concealed upon one's person, or upon a public street or public lands within a municipality is a Class A misdemeanor (instead of Class 4 felony). Provides that a second or subsequent offense is a Class 3 felony. Provides that a person under 21 years of age who commits this violation by carrying or possessing a handgun is guilty of a Class 3 felony. Provides that a gang member who violates these provisions by carrying or possessing a firearm is guilty of a Class 3 felony.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Mar 11 Mar 12 Referred to Rules

Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Re-assigned to Transportation & Motor

Vehicles

Added As A Co-sponsor HASSERT

Added As A Co-sponsor TURNER, JOHN

Added As A Co-sponsor DURKIN

Mar 19

Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 017-002-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 23

3d Reading Consideration PP

Calendar Consideration PP.

Apr 25

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2038 SCHAKOWSKY.

20 ILCS 605/46.68

Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois in the Section concerning DCCA's safety loan program. Provides that DCCA may provide loans or loan guarantees (now loans) under the program.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Mar 11

Referred to Rules Assigned to Labor & Commerce

Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2039

BRUNSVOLD.

40 ILCS 5/16-141

from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 16-141

Amends the Downstate Teacher Article of the Pension Code to accelerate the payment of a survivor's benefit for certain surviving spouses between ages 50 and 55. Effective immediately.

PENSION NOTE

Fiscal impact has not been determined but is expected to be

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Pension

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Mar 11

Mar 21

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Personnel & Pensions

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Mar 28

Pension Note Filed Committee Rules

HB-2040 DART - FLOWERS.

210 ILCS 35/5 210 ILCS 45/1-101 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 4185 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 4151-101

Amends the Community Living Facilities Licensing Act by making technical and grammatical changes to the Section concerning licensing standards. Amends the Nursing Home Care Act. Adds a caption and makes a technical change to the short title Section.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 2040 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Public Health) HB 2040 has no fiscal impact on the Dept.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor FLOWERS Mar 11

Mar 20

Assigned to Human Services Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo006-004-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested ZICKUS St Mandate Fis Nte ReqZICKUS

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Mar 21

St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Mar 26 Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Fiscal Note Filed

Referred to Rules

Apr 10 Second Reading-Stnd Debate

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

Apr 18 Re-committed to Rules

HB-2041 DART - SCOTT - BROSNAHAN - GIGLIO.

70 ILCS 3205/8.5 new

Amends the Illinois Sports Facilities Authority Act. Requires a prompt refund with interest to purchasers of tickets to athletic events that are cancelled. Effective immediately.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Joint Sponsor Changed to SCOTT Added As A Co-sponsor BROSNAHAN

Mar 11

Assigned to Executive

Mar 14

Added As A Co-sponsor GIGLIO

Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

DART - ERWIN AND FANTIN. HB-2042

70 ILCS 1705/15.5 new

Amends the Northeastern Illinois Planning Act. Provides that membership of any organization designated as the metropolitan planning organization for northeastern Illinois and any subcommittee of the Northeastern Illinois Planning Commission shall be reflective of the distribution of population in that region. Requires membership to reflect the diversity of stakeholders in the transportation system of the region.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Added As A Joint Sponsor ERWIN

Assigned to State Govt Admin & Election Refrm

Added As A Co-sponsor FANTIN

Mar 20 Mar 21

Motion Do Pass-Lost 003-008-001

HSGE

Remains in CommiState Govt Admin & Election Refrm

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HR-2043 DART - ERWIN AND FANTIN.

70 ILCS 1705/17.2 new

70 ILCS 1705/32.5 new

Amends the Northeastern Illinois Planning Act. Provides that the Northeastern Illinois Planning Commission shall develop a land use plan before developing a regional transportation plan. Requires transportation investments to serve land use goals and protect open spaces, wetlands, and floodplains. Requires transportation investments to emphasize maintenance of existing infrastructure. Provides that the Northeastern Illinois Planning Commission shall be the metropolitan planning organization for purposes of Section 134 of the federal Highways Act. Requires the Northeastern Illinois Planning Commission to succeed to all powers and duties currently performed by the Chicago Area Transportation Study. Provides that any moneys appropriated to the Department of Transportation for a metropolitan planning organization in northeastern Illinois shall be appropriated for the Northeastern Illinois Planning Commission.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Added As A Joint Sponsor ERWIN

Mar 11 Assigned to State Govt Admin & Election Refrm

Mar 20 Added As A Co-sponsor FANTIN

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2044 DART.

205 ILCS 510/7 from Ch. 17, par. 4657

Amends the Pawnbroker Regulation Act. Provides that only pawnbrokers operating in a county with less than 5,000,000 inhabitants or in unincorporated Cook County shall be required to make the report required under the Act. Provides that pawnbrokers operating within unincorporated Cook County shall also be required to report to the Cook County Sheriff's Police Department. Effective immediately.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Registration & Regulation

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2045 FEIGENHOLTZ.

New Act

20 ILCS 3960/3 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1153 210 ILCS 45/1-113 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 4151-113

225 ILCS 46/15

Creates the Assisted Living Establishment Act to require the licensing of assisted living establishments with the Department of Public Health. Provides that an assisted living establishment must execute a written contract with each resident or his or her representative. Authorizes the Director of the Department to perform inspections of establishments and records required to be retained under the Act and to seek injunctive relief to enforce the Act. Provides for the creation of an Assisted Living Advisory Commission to assist the Department with licensing and disciplinary actions. Amends the Illinois Health Facilities Planning Act to include assisted living establishments among the health care facilities regulated under the Act. Amends the Nursing Home Care Act to exempt assisted living establishments from the licensing requirements of the Act. Amends the Health Care Worker Background Check Act to prohibit an assisted living establishment employer from knowingly hiring certain persons having a specified criminal conviction. Effective July 1, 1998.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 2045 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Public Health)

The fiscal implications to this Dept. would be covered by fees.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Human Services
Mar 21 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Committee Human Services Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Mar 26 Fiscal Note Filed Committee Rules

HB-2046 **1928**

HB-2046 MURPHY AND MOORE, EUGENE.

40 ILCS 5/5-136

from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 5-136

Amends the Chicago Police Article of the Pension Code. In the Section on widow's annuity, makes a technical correction. Effective immediately.

PENSION NOTE

There is no fiscal impact resulting from HB2046.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Pension

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Personnel & Pensions

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Apr 09 Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE,EUGENE Apr 11 Pension Note Filed

Pension Note File Committee Rules

HB-2047 MURPHY - CAPPARELLI - GIGLIO - LANG - SAVIANO, SCOTT, MOF-FITT, BRADY, MCAULIFFE AND FANTIN.

40 ILCS 5/9-101

from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 9-101

Amends the Cook County Article of the Pension Code. Changes the population limit for establishing a pension fund under that Article from 500,000 to 3,000,000. Effective immediately.

PENSION NOTE

HB2047 has no fiscal impact.

PENSION NOTE

No change from previous note.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

```
Adds reference to:
40 ILCS 5/5-167.5
40 ILCS 5/6-164.2
                              from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 5-167.5
                              from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 6-164.2
40 ILCS 5/7-141.1
40 ILCS 5/8-138
                             from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 8-138
                             from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 8-150.1
40 ILCS 5/8-150.1
40 ILCS 5/8-159
                             from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 8-159
40 ILCS 5/8-164.1
                              from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 8-164.1
40 ILCS 5/9-120.1 new
40 ILCS 5/9-133
                             from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 9-133
40 ILCS 5/9-133.1
                              from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 9-133.1
40 ILCS 5/9-146.2 new
40 ILCS 5/9-179.3
                              from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 9-179.3
                             from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 11-134
from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 11-145.1
from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 11-154
40 ILCS 5/11-134
40 ILCS 5/11-145.1
40 ILCS 5/11-154
40 ILCS 5/11-160.1
                              from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 11-160.1
30 ILCS 805/8.21 new
```

Further amends the Illinois Pension Code. In the Chicago Police, Firefighter, Municipal, and Laborer Articles, extends the annuitant health insurance plan through December 31, 2002. Makes numerous changes relating to participation in and financing of the plan. In the Chicago Municipal and Laborer Articles, increases the minimum retirement annuity. Provides for retirement at age 50 with 30 years of service. Eliminates the age discount for employees who retire at age 55 with 25 years of service. Increases the minimum widow's annuity and allows certain widows to elect to receive 50% of the deceased employee's retirement annuity instead of a widow's annuity. Increases the child's annuity and removes the combined family maximum for certain persons currently eligible for child's annuities. In the Illinois Municipal Retirement Fund Article, makes the early retirement program available to employees of municipalities. In the Cook County Article, changes the population limit for establishing a pension fund under that Article from 500,000 to 3,000,000. Compounds the automatic annual increase for retirement annuitants and provides a 3% noncompounded annual increase for surviving spouses. Extends the expiration of the program of optional contributions until July 1, 2002. Allows certain persons employed by the Chicago Transit Authority to participate in the Cook County pension fund. Allows these persons to have their Cook County benefits based on their CTA salaries; to purchase Cook County credit for their past CTA service without paying any employer contribution or interest; and to buy up to 4 additional years of

Cook County credit for active or reserve military service. Amends the State Mandates Act to require implementation without reimbursement. Effective immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

```
Adds reference to:
40 ILCS 5/3-110.6
40 ILCS 5/4-109.1
40 ILCS 5/4-115.1
40 ILCS 5/7-139.8
40 ILCS 5/14-104
40 ILCS 5/14-104
40 ILCS 5/14-104
40 ILCS 5/15-157
40 ILCS 5/15-157
40 ILCS 5/15-157
40 ILCS 5/16-127
40 ILCS 5/16-141
from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 3-110.6
from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 4-109.1
from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 7-139.8
from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 14-104
from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 14-110
from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 15-157
from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 15-157.1
from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 16-127
from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 16-127
from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 16-141
```

Amends the Downstate Firefighter Article of the Pension Code. Provides an annual increase in the benefit for dependent children of firefighters receiving duty or occupational disability benefits. Preserves benefits for a firefighter's child who is adopted by another person after the death of the firefighter. Amends the State Employee Article. Authorizes purchase of service credit for periods of authorized leave of absence not exceeding one year. Requires the applicant to pay both employee and employer contributions plus interest. Allows State employees to establish service credit for up to 5 years of certain federal employment. Allows controlled substance inspectors to establish up to 12 years of eligible creditable service for periods spent as a law enforcement officer employed by the federal government or any state, county, or local government. Also allows controlled substance inspectors to transfer credits from downstate police pension funds and the Illinois Municipal Retirement Fund to the State Employees' Retirement System. Amends the State Universities Article. Authorizes participating employees to make contributions for the purchase of service credit. Authorizes pickup of optional contributions by the employer for federal tax purposes. Amends the Downstate Teacher Article. Allows credit to be established for certain periods during which a current or former teacher ceased employment for the purpose of adopting an infant or caring for a newly adopted infant. Accelerates the payment of a survivor's benefit for certain surviving spouses between ages 50 and 55.

```
NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Pension
    Mar 10 1997
                First reading
                                          Referred to Rules
    Mar 11
                                          Assigned to Personnel & Pensions
    Mar 21
                                          Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 013-000-000
                 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt
                                          Pension Note Filed
    Apr 11
                 Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
    Apr 14
                 Second Reading-Short Debate
                 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt
    Apr 15
                 Rclld 2nd Rdng-Short Debate
                                          MURPHY
                      Amendment No.01
                      Amendment referred to HRUL
                 Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate
                  Added As A Joint Sponsor SCOTT
                  Added As A Co-sponsor GIGLIO
                  Added As A Co-sponsor LANG
                  Added As A Co-sponsor SAVIANO
    Apr 16
                      Amendment No.01
                                          MURPHY
                      Rules refers to
                  Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate
    Apr 17
                  Added As A Co-sponsor MOFFITT
                  Added As A Co-sponsor BRADY
    Apr 18
                      Amendment No.01
                                          MURPHY
                                          Be adopted
                  Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate
                  Added As A Co-sponsor MCAULIFFE
    Apr 19
                      Amendment No.02
                                          HOEFT
                      Amendment referred to HRUL
                  Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate
```

Apr 23	Amendment No.02	HOEFT	
•	Rules refers to	HPPN	
	Amendment No.02		
	1 = 11010 = 1 (010 =	Be adopted	
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Deba		
Apr 24	Amendment No.01		Adopted
	Amendment No.02		Adopted
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht		Auopicu
	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vo		
•	Joint Sponsor Changed to		
	Added As A Co-sponsor S	COTT	
	Added As A Co-sponsor F	ANTIN	
Apr 25	Arrive Senate		
•	Placed Calendr, First Read	lng	
Apr 29	Chief Sponsor O'MALLE		
Apr 30	First reading	Referred to Rules	
-2048 MUF	RPHY.		
10 17 00 5 14 5			

HB-

40 ILCS 5/15-136

from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 15-136

Amends the Universities Article of the Pension Code. In a Section on retirement annuities, corrects an incorrect cross reference. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Pension

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Personnel & Pensions

Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2049 MURPHY AND MOORE, EUGENE.

40 ILCS 5/16-131.1

from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 16-131.1

Amends the Downstate Teacher Article of the Pension Code. Removes obsolete provisions relating to the transfer of credit to the General Assembly Retirement System. Effective immediately.

PENSION NOTE

There is no fiscal impact as a result of HB2049.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Pension

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Personnel & Pensions

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Apr 09 Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE, EUGENE

Apr 11 Pension Note Filed Committee Rules

SKINNER - COWLISHAW - JOHNSON, TOM - ROSKAM - PANKAU, HB-2050 PARKE AND LINDNER.

```
15 ILCS 205/7.1 new
15 ILCS 205/7.5 new
15 ILCS 205/7.10 new
15 ILCS 205/7.15 new
15 ILCS 205/7.20 new
15 ILCS 205/7.25 new
15 ILCS 205/7.27 new
15 ILCS 205/7.30 new
15 ILCS 205/7.35 new
15 ILCS 205/7.40 new
15 ILCS 205/7.45 new
15 ILCS 205/7.50 new
```

15 ILCS 205/7.55 new 15 ILCS 205/7.60 new

15 ILCS 205/7.65 new 15 ILCS 205/7.70 new

15 ILCS 205/7.75 new 15 ILCS 205/7.80 new

15 ILCS 205/7.85 new

15 ILCS 205/7.90 new

15 ILCS 205/7.95 new 15 ILCS 205/7.100 new

15 ILCS 205/7.105 new

15 ILCS 205/7.110 new 15 ILCS 205/7.115 new

15 ILCS 205/7.120 new 15 ILCS 205/7.125 new 15 ILCS 205/7.130 new 15 ILCS 205/7.135 new 15 ILCS 205/7.140 new 15 ILCS 205/7.145 new 15 ILCS 205/7.145 new 15 ILCS 205/7.150 new 15 ILCS 205/7.155 new 15 ILCS 205/7.160 new 15 ILCS 205/7.170 new 15 ILCS 205/7.175 new 15 ILCS 205/7.180 new 15 ILCS 205/7.185 new 15 ILCS 205/7.190 new 15 ILCS 205/7.195 new 15 ILCS 205/7.200 new 15 ILCS 205/7.205 new 15 ILCS 205/7.210 new 15 ILCS 205/7.210 new 15 ILCS 205/7.215 new 15 ILCS 205/7.220 new 15 ILCS 205/7.225 new 15 ILCS 205/7.230 new 15 ILCS 205/7.240 new 15 ILCS 205/7.240 new 15 ILCS 205/7.245 new 15 ILCS 205/7.250 new 5 ILCS 100/10-65 5 ILCS 220/3 20 ILCS 2105/60 20 ILCS 2505/39b52 305 ILCS 5/10-1.5 new 305 ILCS 5/10-21 305 ILCS 5/10-21 305 ILCS 5/12-4.31 305 ILCS 5/12-16 305 ILCS 5/10-1 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-3 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-3.1 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-3.2 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-3.3 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-4 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-5 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-6 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-7 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-7 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-8 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-9 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-10 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-10.1 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-10.2 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-10.3 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-11 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-11.1 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-12 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.1 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.1 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.2 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.3 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.4 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.5 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.6 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.7 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.8 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.9 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.10 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-14 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-15 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-16 rep.

from Ch. 127, par. 1010-65 from Ch. 127, par. 743 from Ch. 127, par. 60

from Ch. 23, par. 10-21 from Ch. 23, par. 12-16

```
305 ILCS 5/10-16.2 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-16.3 rep.
305 ILCS 5/10-17 rep.
305 ILCS 5/10-17.1 rep.
305 ILCS 5/10-17.2 rep.
305 ILCS 5/10-17.3 rep.
305 ILCS 5/10-17.4 rep.
305 ILCS 5/10-17.5 rep.
305 ILCS 5/10-17.6 rep.
305 ILCS 5/10-17.7 rep.
305 ILCS 5/10-17.8 rep.
305 ILCS 5/10-17.9 rep.
305 ILCS 5/10-18 rep.
305 ILCS 5/10-19 rep.
305 ILCS 5/10-20 rep.
305 ILCS 5/10-22 rep.
305 ILCS 5/10-23 rep.
305 ILCS 5/12-4.3 rep.
410 ILCS 535/17
                                      from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 73-17
                                      from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 73-22
410 ILCS 535/22
705 ILCS 205/1
                                      from Ch. 13, par. 1
750 ILCS 5/505
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 505
750 ILCS 5/505.1
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 505.1
750 ILCS 5/507
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 507
750 ILCS 5/510
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 510
750 ILCS 5/516
750 ILCS 5/705
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 516
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 705
750 ILCS 5/706.1
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 706.1
750 ILCS 5/709
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 709
750 ILCS 5/712
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 712
750 ILCS 15/2.1
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 1105
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 1106
750 ILCS 15/3
750 ILCS 15/4
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 1107
750 ILCS 15/4.1
750 ILCS 15/11
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 1107.1
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 1114
750 ILCS 15/12
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 1115
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 1215a
750 ILCS 20/15a
750 ILCS 20/17
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 1217
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 1224
750 ILCS 20/24
750 ILCS 20/24.1
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 1224.1
750 ILCS 20/26.1
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 1226.1
750 ILCS 20/29
750 ILCS 20/29A
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 1229
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 1229A
750 ILCS 20/29B
750 ILCS 22/101
750 ILCS 22/310
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 1229B
750 ILCS 22/605
750 ILCS 25/5
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 2705
750 ILCS 45/4.1
750 ILCS 45/5
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 2505
750 ILCS 45/14
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 2514
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 2515.1
750 ILCS 45/15.1
750 ILCS 45/20
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 2520
750 ILCS 45/21
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 2521
750 ILCS 45/22
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 2522
750 ILCS 45/23
                                      from Ch. 40, par. 2523
```

Amends the Attorney General Act, the Public Aid Code, the Marriage and Dissolution of Marriage Act, the Non-Support of Spouse and Children Act, the Revised Uniform Reciprocal Enforcement of Support Act, the Uniform Interstate Family Support Act, the Expedited Child Support Act of 1990, and the Illinois Parentage Act of 1984. Transfers child support collection functions from the Department of Public Aid to the Attorney General. Effective immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 15 ILCS 205/7.1 new 15 ILCS 205/7.5 new 15 ILCS 205/7.10 new 15 ILCS 205/7.15 new 15 ILCS 205/7.20 new 15 ILCS 205/7.25 new 15 ILCS 205/7.27 new 15 ILCS 205/7.30 new 15 ILCS 205/7.35 new 15 ILCS 205/7.40 new 15 ILCS 205/7.45 new 15 ILCS 205/7.50 new 15 ILCS 205/7.55 new 15 ILCS 205/7.60 new 15 ILCS 205/7.65 new 15 ILCS 205/7.70 new 15 ILCS 205/7.75 new 15 ILCS 205/7.80 new 15 ILCS 205/7.85 new 15 ILCS 205/7.90 new 15 ILCS 205/7.95 new 15 ILCS 205/7.100 new 15 ILCS 205/7.105 new 15 ILCS 205/7.110 new 15 ILCS 205/7.115 new 15 ILCS 205/7,120 new 15 ILCS 205/7.125 new 15 ILCS 205/7.130 new 15 ILCS 205/7.135 new 15 ILCS 205/7.140 new 15 ILCS 205/7.145 new 15 ILCS 205/7.150 new 15 ILCS 205/7.155 new 15 ILCS 205/7.160 new 15 ILCS 205/7.165 new 15 ILCS 205/7.170 new 15 ILCS 205/7.175 new 15 ILCS 205/7.180 new 15 ILCS 205/7.185 new 15 ILCS 205/7.190 new 15 ILCS 205/7.195 new 15 ILCS 205/7.200 new 15 ILCS 205/7.205 new 15 ILCS 205/7.210 new 15 ILCS 205/7.215 new 15 ILCS 205/7.221 new 15 ILCS 205/7.220 new 15 ILCS 205/7.230 new 15 ILCS 205/7.235 new 15 ILCS 205/7.240 new 15 ILCS 205/7.245 new 15 ILCS 205/7.250 new 5 ILCS 100/10-65 from Ch. 127, par. 1010-65 5 ILCS 220/3 from Ch. 127, par, 743 20 ILCS 2105/60 from Ch. 127, par. 60 20 ILCS 2505/39b52 305 ILCS 5/10-1.5 new 305 ILCS 5/10-21 from Ch. 23, par. 10-21 305 ILCS 5/12-4.31 305 ILCS 5/12-16 from Ch. 23, par. 12-16 305 ILCS 5/10-1 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-2 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-3 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-3.1 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-3.2 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-3.3 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-4 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-5 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-6 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-7 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-8 rep.

305 ILCS 5/10-9 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-10 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-10.1 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-10.2 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-10.3 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-11 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-11.1 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-12 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.1 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.2 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.3 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.4 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.5 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.6 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.7 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.8 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.9 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.10 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-14 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-15 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-16 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-16.2 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-16.3 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.1 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.2 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.3 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.4 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.5 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.6 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.7 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.8 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.9 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-18 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-19 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-20 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-22 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-23 rep. 305 ILCS 5/12-4.3 rep. 410 ILCS 535/17 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 73-17 410 ILCS 535/22 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 73-22 705 ILCS 205/1 from Ch. 13, par. 1 750 ILCS 5/505 from Ch. 40, par. 505 750 ILCS 5/505.1 from Ch. 40, par. 505.1 750 ILCS 5/507 from Ch. 40, par. 507 from Ch. 40, par. 510 750 ILCS 5/510 750 ILCS 5/516 from Ch. 40, par. 516 750 ILCS 5/705 750 ILCS 5/706.1 750 ILCS 5/709 from Ch. 40, par. 705 from Ch. 40, par. 706.1 from Ch. 40, par. 709 750 ILCS 5/712 from Ch. 40, par. 712 750 ILCS 15/2.1 from Ch. 40, par. 1105 750 ILCS 15/3 from Ch. 40, par. 1106 750 ILCS 15/4 from Ch. 40, par. 1107 750 ILCS 15/4.1 from Ch. 40, par. 1107.1 750 ILCS 15/11 from Ch. 40, par. 1114 750 ILCS 15/12 750 ILCS 20/15a from Ch. 40, par. 1115 from Ch. 40, par. 1215a 750 ILCS 20/17 750 ILCS 20/24 750 ILCS 20/24.1 from Ch. 40, par. 1217 from Ch. 40, par. 1224 from Ch. 40, par. 1224.1 750 ILCS 20/26.1 from Ch. 40, par. 1226.1 750 ILCS 20/29 750 ILCS 20/29A from Ch. 40, par. 1229 from Ch. 40, par. 1229A 750 ILCS 20/29B from Ch. 40, par. 1229B 750 ILCS 22/101

750 ILCS 22/310

```
750 ILCS 22/605
       750 ILCS 25/5
                                   from Ch. 40, par. 2705
       750 ILCS 45/4.1
       750 ILCS 45/5
                                   from Ch. 40, par. 2505
       750 ILCS 45/14
                                    from Ch. 40, par. 2514
       750 ILCS 45/15.1
                                    from Ch. 40, par. 2515.1
       750 ILCS 45/20
                                    from Ch. 40, par. 2520
       750 ILCS 45/21
750 ILCS 45/22
                                    from Ch. 40, par. 2521
                                    from Ch. 40, par. 2522
       750 ILCS 45/23
                                    from Ch. 40, par. 2523
       Adds reference to:
       305 ILCS 5/10-1
                                    from Ch. 23, par. 10-1
  Deletes everything. Amends the support enforcement Article of the Public Aid
Code. Makes stylistic changes in a Section concerning public policy.
  NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal
       Mar 10 1997 First reading
                                                     Referred to Rules
       Mar 11
                                                     Assigned to State Govt Admin &
                                                       Election Refrm
       Mar 20
                       Added As A Joint Sponsor COWLISHAW
                       Added As A Co-sponsor JOHNSON, TOM
                       Added As A Co-sponsor ROSKAM
                       Added As A Co-sponsor PANKAU
       Mar 21
                             Amendment No.01
                                                    ST GV-ELC RFM H
                                                                                Adopted
                                                    Do Pass Amd/Stndrd Dbt/Vote
                                                       007-005-000
                       Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt
       Mar 25
                       Added As A Co-sponsor PARKE
       Apr 08
                       Second Reading-Stnd Debate
                       Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt
       Apr 14
                       3rd Rdg-Stnd Dbt-Pass/V083-029-006
       Apr 15
                       Arrive Senate
                       Chief Sponsor PARKER
                       Placed Calendr, First Reading
                       First reading
                                                    Referred to Rules
      Oct 29
                       Added As A Co-sponsor LINDNER
HB-2051
              MCCARTHY - SCHAKOWSKY.
   10 ILCS 5/Art. 12A heading new
   10 ILCS 5/12A-1 new
   10 ILCS 5/12A-5 new
   10 ILCS 5/12A-10 new
   10 ILCS 5/12A-15 new
   10 ILCS 5/12A-20 new
   10 ILCS 5/12A-25 new
  10 ILCS 5/12A-20 new
10 ILCS 5/12A-30 new
10 ILCS 5/12A-35 new
10 ILCS 5/12A-40 new
10 ILCS 5/12A-40 new
10 ILCS 5/12A-50 new
10 ILCS 5/12A-50 new
10 ILCS 5/12A-65 new
   10 ILCS 5/12A-65 new
   10 ILCS 5/12A-70 new
   10 ILCS 5/12A-75 new
   10 ILCS 5/12A-80 new
  10 ILCS 5/12A-85 new
10 ILCS 5/12A-90 new
10 ILCS 5/12A-95 new
10 ILCS 5/12A-100 new
  10 ILCS 5/12A-105 new
10 ILCS 5/12A-110 new
   10 ILCS 5/12A-115 new
  10 ILCS 5/12A-120 new
  10 ILCS 5/12A-125 new
  10 ILCS 5/12A-130 new
  10 ILCS 5/12A-135 new
10 ILCS 5/12A-140 new
```

10 ILCS 5/12A-145 new

10 ILCS 5/12A-150 new 10 ILCS 5/12A-155 new 10 ILCS 5/12A-160 new 10 ILCS 5/12A-165 new 10 ILCS 5/12A-170 new 10 ILCS 5/12A-175 new 10 ILCS 5/12A-180 new 10 ILCS 5/12A-190 new 10 ILCS 5/12A-195 new 10 ILCS 5/12A-195 new 10 ILCS 5/12A-200 new

Amends the Election Code. Provides that the State Board of Elections shall prepare and print a voters' pamphlet containing candidate portraits and statements and explanatory statements of and arguments supporting and opposing public questions. Sets the requirements for material that may be included in the voters' pamphlet. Provides for the review of material to be included in the pamphlet. Provides that the Board may charge fees for the inclusion of material in the pamphlet. Provides that a county may prepare, print, and distribute a county voters' pamphlet for any regular election. Contains other provisions.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHAKOWSKY

Mar 11 Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Mar 21 Motion Do Pass-Lost 006-004-003 HSGE

Remains in CommiState Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2052 MURPHY.

40 ILCS 5/14-104.7

from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 14-104.7

Amends the State Employee Article of the Pension Code. Corrects a reference to the Internal Revenue Code of 1986. Effective immediately.

PENSION NOTE

There is no fiscal impact as a result of HB2052.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Pension

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Personnel & Pensions
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
Apr 11 Pension Note Filed
Committee Rules

HB-2053 BIGGERT.

735 ILCS 5/7-119

from Ch. 110, par. 7-119

Amends the Code of Civil Procedure regarding admissibility of evidence in eminent domain cases. Provides that if a court makes a determination that actual sales of property have been completed which constitute "comparable sales", then offers to purchase either the subject property or a comparable property are inadmissible in evidence. Effective immediately.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law Mar 20 Motion Do Pass-Lost 003-006-001 HJUA

Remains in CommiJudiciary I - Civil

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2054 SCHAKOWSKY.

20 ILCS 605/46.2

from Ch. 127, par. 46.2

Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois by adding a caption to the Section concerning the formulation of plans for economic development by DCCA.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Labor & Commerce Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

1937 HB-2055

HB-2055 SCHAKOWSKY.

New Act

Creates the Illinois Export Assistance Act with the short title as the only provision.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Labor & Commerce Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2056 SCHAKOWSKY.

20 ILCS 4020/9 from Ch. 48, par. 1509

Amends the Prairie State 2000 Authority Act concerning board members' expenses. Adds a caption.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Labor & Commerce
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2057 SCHAKOWSKY.

20 ILCS 605/46.4

from Ch. 127, par. 46.4

Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois by adding a caption to the Section concerning the encouragement of new industries by DCCA.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Labor & Commerce Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2058 SCHAKOWSKY.

20 ILCS 3505/7.11

from Ch. 48, par. 850.07j1

Amends the Illinois Development Finance Authority Act to make a technical change in the Section concerning confidentiality of materials concerning trade secrets.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Labor & Commerce Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2059 SCHOENBERG – ZICKUS – SCHAKOWSKY – DEUCHLER – CURRIE, ERWIN, SCOTT, KENNER, FANTIN AND FEIGENHOLTZ.

20 ILCS 1305/10-30 new

Amends the Department of Human Services Act to allow the Department to enter into a contract with a not-for-profit organization to establish a revolving loan program to assist not-for-profit organizations that work in service partnerships with the State to maintain and improve their facilities. Effective July 1, 1997.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Authorizes the Department of Human Services to enter into a contract with a statewide not-for-profit community development financial institution (instead of a not-for-profit organization) to establish a revolving loan program.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)

HB 2059 fails to create a State mandate.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (DCCA)

No change from previous mandates note. FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (Dept. of Public Aid)

There will be no fiscal impact on DPA.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Adds reference to:

20 ILCS 1305/10-30 new

Provides that the Department of Human Services shall, subject to appropriation, contract (instead of may enter into a contract) with a qualified statewide not-for-profit community development financial institution to establish a revolving loan program for the purpose of assisting Illinois not-for-profit organizations that qualify as exempt under certain provisions of the Internal Revenue Code and have purchase of service contracts with the State (instead of Illinois not-for-profit organizations that work in service partnerships with the State) to maintain and improve their facilities. Provides that a qualified statewide not-for-profit community development financial institution is one that has been in existence for at least 7 years and has assets in excess of \$25,000,000. Adds requirements for the revolving loan pro-

gram. Removes the contract requirement that interest be used to defray administrative costs. Removes the purposes of the revolving loan program concerning encouraging not-for-profit organizations to make building improvements and supporting facilities that are appropriate to meeting goals of the Department. Adds a revolving loan program purpose concerning encouraging the not-for-profit organizations to make capital improvements for the purpose of maintenance, repair and replacement, and preventive maintenance of their facilities. Makes other changes.

FISCAL NOTE, S-AM 1 (Dept. of Public Aid)
HB 2059, amended by S-am 1 does not have a fiscal impact.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Requires the Department of Human Services to solicit a request for proposals before contracting with a community development financial institution for the establishment of the revolving loan program

hm	ent of the revo	lving loan program.	
	Mar 10 1997	First reading	Referred to Rules
	Mar 11		Assigned to Human Services
	Mar 20	Amendment No.01	HUMAN SERVS H Adopted
			Do Pass Amend/Short Debate
			010-000-000
		Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Di	bt
		Added As A Joint Sponsor	
		Added As A Co-sponsor SC	CHAKOWSKY
		Added As A Co-sponsor DI	
			Fiscal Note Requested AS
		.5	AMENDED/ZICKUS
		\$	St Mandate Fis Nte ReqAS
		5	AMENDED/ZICKUS
		Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	
	Mar 21	our ore zae neg our zor	St Mandate Fis Note Filed
	21	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	De Manager and a fore a first
	Apr 07	car ora zata mag om zot	St Mandate Fis Note Filed
	ripi o,	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	ot mandato 1 is 1 toto 1 nod
	Apr 08	Car Old Zild Rug Olii Dot	Fiscal Note Filed
	ripi oo	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	1 Iscar 1 vote 1 ned
	Apr 09	Added As A Co-sponsor EF	NIN .
	Apr 09	Second Reading-Short Deb	ate
		Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht D	Nht
	Apr 14	Added As A Co-sponsor SC	
	Api 14	Added As A Co-sponsor KI	ENNED
		Added As A Co-sponsor FA	
	A mr. 15	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot	112 000 000
	Apr 15		
		Added As A Co-sponsor CI	
	A 16	Added As A Co-sponsor FE	EIGENHOLIZ
	Apr 16	Arrive Senate	
		Chief Sponsor PARKER	PADOCNO.
		Added as Chief Co-sponsor	
		Placed Calendr, First Read	
	4 00	First reading	Referred to Rules
	Apr 23	A 44-4 Chi-f C	Assigned to Public Health & Welfare
	Apr 24	Added as Chief Co-sponsor	DILLARD
		Added as Chief Co-sponsor	
		Added as Chief Co-sponsor	GARCIA
		Added As A Co-sponsor SM	
	Apr 25	Added As A Co-sponsor CA	
	Apr 29	4 4 4 4 7 6 7	Postponed
	May 06	Amendment No.01	PUB HEALTH S Adopted
			Recommnded do pass as amend
			006-000-001
		Placed Calndr, Second Read	
	May 07	·	Fiscal Note Requested SMITH
	May 08	Filed with Secretary	
		Amendment No.02	PARKER
		Amendment referred	to SRUL
		Amendment No.02	PARKER
		Rules refers to	SPBH
	May 12		Fiscal Note Filed
	-	Second Reading	
		Placed Calndr, Third Readi	ng

May 15	Amendment N		PARKER Be adopted	
•	Recalled to Second		De adopted	
	Amendment N		PARKER	Adopted
	Placed Calndr, Third	d Reading	g	_
May 16	Added As A Co-spo			
	Third Reading - Pas	ssed 046-	007-000	
	Arrive House			
3.6 .10	Place Cal Order Co.		e 01,02	
May 17	Motion Filed Concu			
	Refer to Rules/Rul			
	Motion Filed Concu			
	Refer to Rules/Rul Place Cal Order Co		2.01.02	
May 19	Flace Cal Oluci Co.		Be approved consideration	
Way 19	Place Cal Order Co.			
May 22	H Concurs in S Am			
17111) 22	Passed both Houses			
Jun 20	Sent to the Governo			
Aug 17	Governor vetoed			
Ü	Placed Calendar To	tal Veto		
Oct 30	Total veto stands.			
HB-2060 MADIG	AN,MJ – CURRIE	AND FA	NTIN.	
65 ILCS 5/11-74.	1-3 from	n Ch. 24,	par. 11-74.4-3	
65 ILCS 5/11-74.			par. 11-74.4-7	

Amends the Tax Increment Allocation Redevelopment Act in the Illinois Municipal Code. Includes in the list of redevelopment projects that may extend for 35 years those that were established by ordinance in December, 1986. Effective immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes from the list of redevelopment projects that may extend for 35 years those that were established by ordinance in December 1986 and includes instead those that were established in December 1987 if the redevelopment project is located within one mile of Midway Airport.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 HB 2060, with H-am 1, fails to create a State mandate. FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (Dept. of Revenue) There will be no fiscal impact on this Dept. HOME RULE NOTE, H-AM 1 HB2060, with H-am 1, does not preempt home rule authority.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Makes amendatory provisions consistent to include in the list of redevelopment projects that may extend for 35 years those that were established in December, 1987 if the redevelopment project is located within one mile of Midway Airport.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997	First reading	Referred to Rules
Mar 11		Assigned to Revenue
Mar 18	Added As A Co-sponsor FA	ANTIŇ
Mar 21	Amendment No.01	REVENUE H Adopted
Wildi Zi	i intendiment 140.01	Do Pass Amend/Short Debate
	DI- 10 10 10 10 10 10	011-000-000
	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht D	
	•	Fiscal Note Requested AS
		AMENDED/MOORE,A
*		St Mandate Fis Nte RegAS
		AMENDED/MOORE,A
		Home Rule Note RequestAS
		AMENDED/MOORE,A
	Col Ond and Dida Cha Dha	AMENDED/MOOKE,A
4 00	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	C. 3.6
Apr 08		St Mandate Fis Note Filed
		Fiscal Note Filed
	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	*
Apr 16		Home Rule Note Filed
F	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	
Apr 23	Added As A Joint Sponsor	CURRIE
11p1 23	Second Reading-Short Deb	
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht I	סנ

Apr 24	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot102-016-000 Arrive Senate Chief Sponsor VIVERITO	
	Placed Calendr, First Reading	
	First reading Referred to Rules	
Apr 29	Added as Chief Co-sponsor GEO-KARIS	
May 01	Assigned to Executive	
May 08	Amendment No.01 EXECUTIVE S Adopted	
	Recommnded do pass as amend 012-000-000	
	Placed Calndr, Second Reading	
May 09	Second Reading	
	Placed Calndr, Third Reading	
May 15	Third Reading - Passed 054-005-000	
	Arrive House	
	Place Cal Order Concurrence 01	
May 17	Motion Filed Concur	
	Refer to Rules/Rul 75(a)	
	Place Cal Order Concurrence 01	
May 19	Be approved consideration	
	H Concurs in S Amend. 01/098-018-001	
	Passed both Houses	
Jun 17	Sent to the Governor	
Aug 14	Governor approved	
	PUBLIC ACT 90-0379 Effective date 97-08-14	

HB-2061 FANTIN - HOLBROOK.

20 ILCS 605/46.70 new 30 ILCS 105/5.449 new

Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois and the State Finance Act to create the Small Business Incubator Fund. Provides that the Director of Commerce and Community Affairs may make grants to small business incubators dedicated to the successful development of entrepreneurial companies. Provides that the grants shall not exceed 50% of the State income taxes paid in the previous calendar year by qualified businesses leasing space from eligible small business incubators. Provides that an amount equal to 50% of these taxes shall be annually appropriated to the fund. Establishes an application process for grants and limitations on the use of the grants. Effective immediately.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE
HB2061 fails to create a State mandate.
FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Revenue)
The Dept. cannot estimate how many businesses qualify or the amount of State income paid by such businesses, nor estimate the amount of money that will be diverted from GRF to the Small Business Incubator Fund annually.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Sets a limit on the amount of the grant given to a small business incubator. Provides that 5% of the amount appropriated into the Small Business Incubator Fund shall be allotted to the Department of Commerce and Community Affairs to administer, oversee, and evaluate the small business incubator grant process and outcome. Provides that the small business incubator grant process is repealed on December 31, 2002. Provides that the evaluation of the grant process shall recommend its continuation or its repeal and shall be submitted to the Governor and the General Assembly before December 31, 2001.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997	First reading	Referred to Rules
Mar 11		Assigned to Labor & Commerce
Mar 20	U\/	Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 021-000-000
	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Di	ot
	_	Fiscal Note Requested PARKE
		St Mandate Fis Nte ReqPARKE
	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	•
Apr 07	-	St Mandate Fis Note Filed
•	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	
Apr 14		Fiscal Note Filed
•	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	
	•	

Apr 15	Second Reading-Short Deb	pate			
Apr 18	Pid Cai Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht I 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot	96t 1084-031-000			
Apr 23	Arrive Senate				
Apr 24	Placed Calendr, First Read Chief Sponsor PARKER	ng			
·	First reading	Referred to Rules			
Apr 29 May 07	Amendment No.01	Assigned to Commerce & Industry COMM & INDUS S Tabled			
Way 07	Amendment No.02	COMM & INDUS S Adopted			
		Recommnded do pass as amend			
	Placed Caindr, Second Rea	006-001-000 dng			
May 08	Second Reading				
	Placed Calndr, Third Readi Added as Chief Co-sponsor				
	Added as Chief Co-sponsor				
May 13	Sponsor Removed HENDO				
M ay 14	Chief Co-sponsor Changed Third Reading - Passed 05	1 to RADOGNO 0-007-000			
May 15	Arrive House				
	Motion Filed Concur				
	Refer to Rules/Rul 75(a) Motion referred to	02/HLBC			
	Place Cal Order Concurren				
May 16	Diago Col Orden Comence	Be approved consideration			
	Place Cal Order Concurrer Added As A Joint Sponsor				
May 19	H Concurs in S Amend. 02				
I 17	Passed both Houses				
Jun 17 Aug 14	Sent to the Governor Governor vetoed				
•	Placed Calendar Total Vet	О			
Oct 30	Total veto stands.	·			
HB-2062 MYERS – BOST – MITCHELL – LYONS, EILEEN – KOSEL.					
720 ILCS 5/Art. 3					
720 ILCS 5/33G-	720 ILCS 5/33G-5 new 720 ILCS 5/33G-10 new				
720 ILCS 5/33G-		1005.0.1			
730 ILCS 5/5-8-1		38, par. 1005-8-1			
		the Unified Code of Corrections. Prove been twice convicted of certain sex			
		age shall be sentenced to life imprison-			
		or psychiatric counseling and treat-			
ment for first offen		p-y			
	AY APPLY: Correctional				
Mar 10 1997	First reading Added As A Joint Sponsor	BOST			
	Added As A Co-sponsor M	IITCHELL			
	Added As A Co-sponsor L				
	Added As A Co-sponsor K	Referred to Rules OSEL			
Mar 11		Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law			
Mar 21		Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)			
HB-2063 ROSK		29 1005 7 (
730 ILCS 5/5-7-6	from Ch. 3	38, par. 1005-7-6			

Amends the Unified Code of Corrections. Provides that an offender, including an offender sentenced to periodic imprisonment, does not have to be gainfully employed to pay for the costs of his or her room and board in the penal institution. Effective immediately.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Mar 21 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 010-002-002

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Second Reading-Short Debate Apr 08 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 18

Re-committed to Rules

HB-2064 ROSKAM.

430 ILCS 65/4 430 ILCS 65/8 from Ch. 38, par. 83-4 from Ch. 38, par. 83-8

Amends the Firearm Owners Identification Card Act. Requires that a Firearm Owner's Identification Card be revoked if the holder has been convicted of domestic battery in which a firearm was used or threatened to be used. Prohibits the issuance of a Firearm Owner's Identification Card to a person who has been convicted of domestic battery in which a firearm was used or threatened to be used. (Current law requires revocation (or prohibits issuance) of a Card in the case of a person who has been convicted of domestic battery in the past 5 years in which a firearm was used or possessed.) Effective immediately.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Mar 21

HB-2065 ROSKAM.

725 ILCS 5/124A-5

Amends the Code of Criminal Procedure of 1963. Provides that the defendant if convicted shall pay the costs of prosecution of a university traffic ordinance. Provides that costs of prosecution include costs in serving criminal summons and criminal subpoenas. Provides that costs shall be in addition to all other costs, fees, and fines. Effective immediately.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Mar 21 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 012-000-001

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 18 Re-committed to Rules

HB-2066 TURNER, JOHN.

735 ILCS 5/2-101

Apr 08

from Ch. 110, par. 2-101

Amends the Code of Civil Procedure. Makes a technical change in provisions regarding venue.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law Mar 21 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 011-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Second Reading-Short Debate Apr 09

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Relld 2nd Rdng-Short Debate

Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 14 Apr 15 Relld 2nd Rdng-Short Debate

Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Re-committed to Rules Apr 18

HB-2067 TURNER.JOHN - BLACK.

720 ILCS 5/4-1

from Ch. 38, par. 4-1

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Makes a technical change in Section defining voluntary act.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 720 ILCS 5/4-1 Adds reference to: 720 ILCS 5/12-4

Deletes the title and everything after the enacting clause. Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Provides that committing a battery against a peace officer, a correctional institution employee, or fireman while in performance, to prevent the performance or in retaliation for the performance of his or her official duties that intentionally or knowingly causes great bodily harm or permanent disability or disfigurement is a Class 1 felony rather than a Class 3 felony.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Deletes everything after the enacting clause. Reincorporates changes made by H-am 1. Also provides that it is aggravated battery to commit a battery against a person that the defendant knows is a State's Attorney or Assistant State's Attorney and whom the defendant intended to harm as a reulat of the State's Attorney's or Assistant State's Attorney's performance of his or her official duties.

Mar 10 1997	First reading	Referred to Rules	
Mar 11	-	Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal L	aw
Mar 21	Amendment No.01	JUD-CRIMINAL H Adopted	
		Do Pass Amend/Short Debate	
		015-000-000	
	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt		
Apr 08	Second Reading-Short Deb		
ripi oo	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt		
Apr 10	Relld 2nd Rdng-Short Debate		
Apr 10	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate		
Apr 11	Amendment No.02	TURNER,JOHN	
Api 11	Amendment referred		
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debat		
A 12	Amendment No.02	TURNER.JOHN	
Apr 12	Rules refers to	HJUB	
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debat		
Apr 14	Amendment No.02	TURNER, JOHN	
	TILLO IDI CI (DI	Be adopted	
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate		
Apr 15	Amendment No.02	TURNER, JOHN Adopted	
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht I		
Apr 16	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot		
	Added As A Joint Sponsor	BLACK	
Apr 17	Arrive Senate		
	Placed Calendr, First Read	ıg	
Apr 25	Chief Sponsor CARROLL		
	First reading	Referred to Rules	
Apr 30	Added as Chief Co-sponsor		
May 01		Assigned to Judiciary	
May 10		Refer to Rules/Rul 3-9(a)	
Oct 16	Filed with Secretary		
	Amendment No.01	CARROLL	
	Amendment referred	to SRUL	
		Committee Rules	

HB-2068 TURNER, JOHN - DART.

705 ILCS 405/4-3

Apr 25

from Ch. 37, par. 804-3

Amends the Juvenile Court Act of 1987. Makes grammatical changes in Section defining addicted minor.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE (DCCA) HB2068 fails to create a State mandate. FISCAL NOTE (Admin. Office of III. Courts) HB2068 does not have a fiscal impact on the Judicial Branch. JUDICIAL NOTE No decrease or increase in the number of judges needed. Referred to Rules Mar 10 1997 First reading Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Mar 21 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo008-007-000 Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Second Reading-Stnd Debate Apr 09 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt Relld 2nd Rdng-Stnd Debate Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 15 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 18 Fiscal Note Filed Judicial Note Filed Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Added As A Joint Sponsor DART

HB-2069 1944

HB-2069 WOOD - SCHOENBERG.

430 ILCS 65/9

from Ch. 38, par. 83-9

Amends the Firearm Owners Identification Card Act. Provides that a person whose Firearm Owner's Identification Care is revoked by the Department of State Police shall return the revoked card to the Department or submit an affidavit to the Department that his or her card has been lost or destroyed. Provides that a knowing violation is a Class 4 felony. Provides that the Department may attempt to confiscate revoked cards of certain mentally ill persons. Effective immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes the substance of the bill. Provides that every person whose Firearm Owner's Identification Card is revoked by the Department of State Police shall return the revoked card in a form and manner as prescribed by the Department of State Police. Provides that the Department of State Police and any law enforcement officer shall have the authority to seize and confiscate a revoked Firearm Owner's Identification Card under guidelines and procedures established by the Department of State Police. Provides that a violation is a Class 4 felony.

Note(s) That May Apply: Correctional; Fiscal
Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law
Mar 21 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 015-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 09 Amendment No.01 WOOD

Amendment referred to HRUL Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Amendment No.01 WOOD
Be adopted

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 14 Second Reading-Short Debate

Amendment No.01 WOOD Adopted

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Lost/V041-070-007 Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG

Apr 15 **HB-2070 ERWIN.**

765 ILCS 605/19

from Ch. 30, par. 319

Amends the Condominium Property Act. Changes some of the types of records that the board of managers of an association must maintain. Provides that the records shall be maintained at the association's principal office. Provides that the failure of the board of managers to make certain records available within 20 business days (instead of 30 days) of receipt of a member's request shall be deemed a denial. Provides that in an action to compel examination of these certain records, the burden of proof is on the member to establish that the member's request is based on a proper purpose and adds a limitation to recovering attorney's fees and costs from the association, allowing recovery only if the court finds that the board of directors acted in bad faith. Provides that the actual cost of retrieving and making requested records available for inspection and examination shall be charged to the requesting member (instead of just copying costs). Provides that certain records need not be made available for inspection, examination, and copying. Provides that the provisions concerning records of the association are applicable to all condominium instruments recorded under the Act. Makes other changes. Effective immediately.

FISCAL NOTE (Office of Banks and Real Estate)

There will be no fiscal impact on this Dept. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 2070 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Mar 11

Mar 19

Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law Fiscal Note Requested CROSS Fiscal Note Filed St Mandate Fis Nte ReqCROSS

Referred to Rules

Committee Judiciary I - Civil Law

Mar 20 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 010-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

St Mandate Fis Note Filed Apr 03 Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 18 Re-committed to Rules HB-2071 SLONE. Appropriates \$10,000,000, or so much thereof as may be necessary, from the General Revenue Fund to the Illinois River Restoration and Conservation Grant Fund to be used by the Illinois River Coordinating Council to administer the Illinois River Restoration and Conservation Grant Act. Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt Ovrsght Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Apr 11 HB-2072 SLONE. 415 ILCS 5/42 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1042 415 ILCS 5/Title XVIII heading new 415 ILCS 5/60 new 415 ILCS 5/60.1 new 415 ILCS 5/60.2 new 415 ILCS 5/60.3 new 415 ILCS 5/60.4 new 415 ILCS 5/60.5 new 415 ILCS 5/60.6 new 415 ILCS 5/60.7 new 415 ILCS 5/60.8 new 415 ILCS 5/60.9 new Amends the Environmental Protection Act to create a title that establishes erosion or sediment, and stormwater control requirements for land development projects that may cause erosion or sediment movement or change the intensity of storm water run-off. Sets forth permit requirements for specified development projects. Requires the Pollution Control Board to adopt standards for erosion and sediment control and for stormwater design analysis. Preempts home rule units from regulating in a manner inconsistent with the new Title. FISCAL NOTE (EPA) The annual projected revenue from the fees, to be deposited into the Environmental Protection Permit and Inspection Fund and used to administer this Title, would then range from \$375,000 to \$1,000,000. The projected cost to the IEPA of administering the permit program established by Title XVII is \$800,000 annually. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE In the opinion of DCCA, HB 2072 fails to create a State mandate under the State Mandates Act. HOME RULE NOTE HB 2072 does not preempt home rule authority. HOUSE AFFORDABILITY IMPACT NOTE This bill has no direct impact on the cost of constructing. purchasing, owning or selling a single-family residence. NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Home Rule; Housing Afford Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Environment & Energy Mar 20 Fiscal Note Filed Committee Environment & Energy Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Mar 21 Apr 03 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Home Rule Note Filed Committee Rules Housing Aford Note Filed Apr 08 Committee Rules

from Ch. 5, par. 115

from Ch. 5, par. 119

from Ch. 5, par. 124

HB-2073

SLONE.

70 ILCS 405/10

70 ILCS 405/14

70 ILCS 405/19

```
70 ILCS 405/23
                                     from Ch. 5, par. 128
70 ILCS 405/26a
                                     from Ch. 5, par. 131a
from Ch. 5, par. 131a-1
70 ILCS 405/26a.1
70 ILCS 405/26a.4
                                     from Ch. 5, par. 131a-4
70 ILCS 405/26b.3
                                     from Ch. 5, par. 131b-3
70 ILCS 405/26b.6
                                     from Ch. 5, par. 131b-6
70 ILCS 405/32
70 ILCS 405/8 rep.
70 ILCS 405/9 rep.
70 ILCS 405/11 rep.
70 ILCS 405/12 rep.
70 ILCS 405/13 rep.
70 ILCS 405/17 rep.
70 ILCS 405/19.01 rep.
70 ILCS 405/20 rep.
70 ILCS 405/20.01 rep.
70 ILCS 405/28 rep.
70 ILCS 405/29 rep.
70 ILCS 405/30 rep.
```

Amends the Soil and Water Conservation Districts Act. Provides that the Department of Agriculture shall divide into districts all territory not already part of a soil and water conservation district. Provides for the election of district directors at a nonpartisan election and includes the district referendums within the provisions of the Election Code (now both governed by the Department, owners of land, and occupiers of land). Makes other changes.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; State Mandates

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Agriculture & Conservation
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2074 HUGHES.

```
215 ILCS 5/356t new

5 ILCS 375/6.9 new

215 ILCS 125/5-3 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1411.2

215 ILCS 165/10 from Ch. 32, par. 604

305 ILCS 5/5-16.3
```

Amends the Illinois Insurance Code to prohibit requiring mastectomies to be done on an outpatient basis unless authorized by the treating physician. Makes the requirements applicable to coverages under the State Employees Group Insurance Act of 1971, the Health Maintenance Organization Act, and the Voluntary Health Services Plans Act. Effective June 1, 1997.

```
FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Insurance)
    HB 2074 will have no fiscal impact on the Dept.
    STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE
    In the opinion of DCCA, HB 2074 fails to create a State mandate
    under the State Mandates Act.
Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal
    Mar 10 1997 First reading
                                            Referred to Rules
    Mar 11
                                            Assigned to Health Care Availability &
                                              Access
    Mar 17
                                            Fiscal Note Filed
                                            Committee Health Care Availability &
                                              Access
    Mar 21
                                            Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
    Apr 03
                                            St Mandate Fis Note Filed
                                            Committee Rules
```

HB-2075 HOLBROOK.

```
720 ILCS 5/14-3 from Ch. 38, par. 14-3
```

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Includes in the exemption from an eavesdropping violation, the use of a telephone monitoring device by a corporation or other business entity that has contracted for telephone solicitation by another corporation or business entity to record or listen to the conversation by an employee of the corporation or business entity conducting the telephone solicitation or marketing or opinion research. Effective immediately.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Mar 11 Mar 21 Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2076 YOUNGE.

New Act

Creates the Empowerment Zone and Enterprise Community School Facility Act. Provides that the Department of Commerce and Community Affairs and the University of Illinois' Urban School Improvement Program shall implement an EZ/EC program to develop and demonstrate mechanisms to attract federal resources and private sector investments to administer the program and support the repair, renovation, and improvement of school buildings and facilities in communities designated under federal law or regulations as Empowerment Zones and Enterprise Communities. Specifies types of demonstration methods that employ federal EZ/EC incentives to leverage private investment in support of improving school buildings and facilities. Provides for implementation of the EZ/EC program in conjunction with schools in communities located in Chicago, East St. Louis, and Springfield. Effective immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Changes the title and replaces everything after the enacting clause. Creates the Empowerment Zone and Enterprise Community Private Activity Bond Task Force Act. Creates an 8 member Task Force to study empowerment zone and enterprise community private activity bond programs as a means of facilitating the construction of schools and other community facilities. Requires the study to include evaluation of funding alternatives and responsibilities that would be required of the State, units of local government, and school districts in administering and implementing the program. Requires the Task Force to submit a report to the Governor and the General Assembly on or before March 1, 1998. Repeals the Act on May 31, 1998. Effective immediately.

FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (State Board of Education)

No fiscal impact on SBE or local school districts.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (SBE)

No change from SBE fiscal note.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1

HB2076, with H-am 1, fails to create a State mandate.

STATE DEBT IMPACT NOTE

HB 2076 would not have an impact on the level of State debt.

STATE DEBT IMPACT NOTE, H-AM 1

No change from previous note. Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Mar 11

Amendment No.01

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Elementary & Secondary

Education

ELEM SCND ED H

Adopted Do Pass Amend/Short Debate

021-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested AS AMENDED/BLACK St Mandate Fis Nte RegAS AMENDED/BLACK

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 11

Apr 16

Mar 21

Fiscal Note Filed

St Mandate Fis Note Filed

St Mandate Fis Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 12 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 14 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-000-000

Apr 15 Arrive Senate

Placed Calendr, First Reading

State Debt Note Filed

State Debt Note Filed AS AMENDED

HA 01

Placed Calendr, First Reading

May 09 Chief Sponsor TROTTER

Referred to Rules May 12 First reading

HB-2077 YOUNGE.

105 ILCS 5/2-3.120 new

Amends the School Code. Provides that the State Board of Education is to establish and assist in the coordination of a Systemic Math, Science, and Technology Improvement Program to be implemented in an urban area school district or school districts in the metro-east area of southwestern Illinois. Provides that the demonstration project is to parallel the National Science Foundation Systemic Initiative as operated in the Chicago public school system. Provides that the State Board of Education is to endeavor to create a linkage between the demonstration project and the Chicago program under which teachers identified by the latter program may provide support and assistance to the demonstration project to facilitate development of the project as a program that will qualify for National Science Foundation or other federal funding as part of an Illinois Systemic Initiative Program. Effective immediately.

FISCAL NOTE (State Board of Education)

Annual cost to SBE for professional staff and support would be

\$300,000. Annual costs to participating districts is unknown.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE (SBE)

No change from SBE fiscal note. STATE DEBT IMPACT NOTE

HB 2077 would not have an impact on the level of State debt.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Elementary & Secondary Education

Mar 21

Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 021-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested BLACK St Mandate Fis Nte RegBLACK

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Fiscal Note Filed

Apr 11

St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 14 Second Reading-Short Debate

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 15 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot115-000-000

Apr 16 Arrive Senate

> Placed Calendr, First Reading State Debt Note Filed

Placed Calendr, First Reading

May 09 Chief Sponsor TROTTER

First reading Referred to Rules

May 12 HB-2078 YOUNGE.

New Act

Creates the Work-Focused Training Program. Provides that the Department of Commerce and Community Affairs shall administer a 2 year demonstration program to begin January 1, 1998, through contract with another entity, to train welfare recipients and recent welfare recipients in the skill of baking bread for sale in order to assist them in the transition from welfare to work. Provides that the program shall include a strong educational emphasis, including aspects of math, science, and technology. Requires an evaluative report to be submitted by the Department to the four legislative leaders and the Governor by January 31, 2000. Effective immediately.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB2078 fails to create a State mandate.

FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)

The fiscal impact of HB 2078 cannot be determined at this time.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Labor & Commerce Mar 21 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo012-006-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 07 Fiscal Note Requested PARKE St Mandate Fis Nte ReqPARKE Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt St Mandate Fis Note Filed Apr 11 Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 15 Fiscal Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Second Reading-Stnd Debate Apr 16 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt 3d Reading Consideration PP Apr 18 Calendar Consideration PP. Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Apr 25 HB-2079 YOUNGE. New Act Creates the Workforce Commission Act. Creates the Illinois Workforce Commission, composed of 3 members appointed by the Governor and representing labor, employers, and the public. Provides that the commission is to operate an integrated workforce development system in the State, in particular through the consolidation of job training, employment, and employment-related educational programs, and to administer the unemployment insurance program in the State. Abolishes the commission on July 1, 2003. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE HB2079 fails to create a State mandate. FISCAL NOTE (DCCA) HB 2079, imposes no additional requirements and does not have a fiscal impact on units of local government. NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Labor & Commerce Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo011-010-000 Mar 21 Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 07 Fiscal Note Requested PARKE St Mandate Fis Nte ReqPARKE Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt St Mandate Fis Note Filed Apr 11 Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Fiscal Note Filed Apr 14 Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Second Reading-Stnd Debate Apr 16 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt Relld 2nd Rdng-Stnd Debate Apr 18 Amendment No.01 YOUNGE Amendment referred to HRUL Amendment No.01 YOUNGE Be adopted Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) HB-2080 STROGER. 625 ILCS 5/6-305 from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 6-305 Amends the Illinois Vehicle Code to provide that a person who rents a motor vehicle to another shall issue a rebate to any renter who fails to meet the minimum mileage to be driven specified in the rental agreement at a rate of 10 cents a mile for every mile under the specified minimum mileage (unless the rebate would be under \$1). Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Transportation & Motor Vehicles Mar 18 Primary Sponsor Changed To STROGER

HB-2081 PUGH – BLACK – MCKEON – WINTERS – LANG.

New Act

Mar 21

Creates the Education, Job Training, Placement, Retention, and Re-Employment Act. Provides that the Illinois State Board of Education, the Illi-

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

nois Community College Board, the Department of Commerce and Community Affairs, the Illinois Department of Transportation, the Illinois Department of Labor, the Department of Veterans Affairs, the Prairie State 2000 Authority, the Department of Children and Family Services, the Department of Employment Security, the Secretary of State, and the Department of Rehabilitation Services, or the Department of Human Services as its successor agency, shall each develop a plan to accommodate those who will be affected by the changes in welfare as a result of the implementation of the federal Personal Responsibility and Work Opportunity Reconciliation Act of 1996. Each of these entities shall also study the impact of its plan and report to the legislative leaders of the General Assembly and the Governor no later than January 31 each year and make appropriate adjustments to programs each year after evaluation. Effective immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes everything. Creates the Education, Job Training, Placement, Retention, and Re-Employment Act. Provides that the Illinois State Board of Education, the Illinois Community College Board, the Department of Commerce and Community Affairs, the Illinois Department of Transportation, the Illinois Department of Labor, the Department of Veterans Affairs, the Prairie State 2000 Authority, the Department of Children and Family Services, the Department of Employment Security, the Secretary of State, and the Department of Rehabilitation Services, or the Department of Human Services as its successor agency, shall each develop a plan to accommodate those who will be affected by the changes in welfare as a result of the implementation of the federal Personal Responsibility and Work Opportunity Reconciliation Act of 1996. Each of these entities shall also study the impact of its plan and report to the legislative leaders of the General Assembly and the Governor no later than January 31 each year and make appropriate adjustments to programs each year after evaluation. Effective immediately.

```
STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE
   HB 2081 fails to create a State mandate.
   STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1
   No change from previous note.
   HOME RULE NOTE, H-AM 1
   HB 2081 does not preempt home rule authority.
   FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (Dept. of Public Aid)
   There will be no fiscal impact on this Dept.
   HOME RULE NOTE, H-AM 1
   HB2081, with H-am 1, has no impact on home rule units.
NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal
   Mar 10 1997
                 First reading
                                          Referred to Rules
                 Added As A Joint Sponsor BLACK
                                          Assigned to Human Services
    Mar 11
                 Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON
    Mar 18
                 Added As A Co-sponsor WINTERS
                 Added As A Co-sponsor LANG
   Mar 20
                      Amendment No.01
                                          HUMAN SERVS H
                                                                 Adopted
                                          Do Pass Amend/Short Debate
                                            010-000-000
                 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt
                                          Fiscal Note Requested AS
                                            AMENDED/ZICKUS
                                          St Mandate Fis Nte RegAS
                                            AMENDED/ZICKUS
                                          Home Rule Note RequestAS
                                            AMENDED/ZICKUS
                 Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
                                          St Mandate Fis Note Filed
    Mar 21
                 Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
                                          St Mandate Fis Note Filed
    Apr 03
                                          Home Rule Note Filed
                 Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
                                          Fiscal Note Filed
    Apr 08
                 Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
    Apr 10
                 Second Reading-Short Debate
```

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 11	Home Rule Note Filed
	Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Short Dbt
Apr 17	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot114-001-000
Apr 18	Arrive Senate
F	Chief Sponsor LAUZEN
	Added as Chief Co-sponsor OBAMA
	Placed Calendr, First Reading
	First reading Referred to Rules
Apr 22	Added as Chief Co-sponsor SMITH
Apr 24	Added as Chief Co-sponsor COLLINS
Apr 29	Added As A Co-sponsor DEL VALLE
•	Assigned to Public Health & Welfare
May 06	To Subcommittee
•	Committee Public Health & Welfare
May 10	Refer to Rules/Rul 3-9(a)
May 31	Ruled Exempt Under Sen Rule 3-9(B) SRUL
•	Re-referred to Public Health & Welfare

HB-2082 MCKEON.

New Act

Creates the Neighborhood Assistance Program Tax Credit Act with a short title

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Assigned to Revenue Mar 11 Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HR-2083 MCGUIRE.

New Act

Creates the Workplace Safety Committee Act. Provides that each public and private employer of at least 50 employees shall establish a safety committee at each of the employer's primary places of employment. Provides for: composition, meetings, records, and training of committees; and duties of committees relating to hazard assessment and control, safety and health planning, developing procedures for accident investigations, and other specified matters.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Labor & Commerce Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2084 HARTKE.

215 ILCS 5/143.32 new

Amends the Illinois Insurance Code. Provides that policies of automobile insurance may not require that an insured utilize auto repair service providers selected by the issuer of the policy.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Assigned to Insurance Mar 11 Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2085 SCULLY.

New Act

Creates the Second Lowest Bidders' Protection Act. Provides that the second lowest bidder on a public works project and any person that entered into a contract with the second lowest bidder who suffers damages as a result of the rejection of a bid for the public works project because the successful bidder violated certain labor Acts may bring an action for damages against the violator, subject to specified restrictions.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Labor) Costs for an additional compliance officer total \$35,000. Mar 10 1997 First reading Primary Sponsor Changed To SCULLY Referred to Rules Mar 11

Assigned to Labor & Commerce

Mar 21 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo011-009-000 Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 02 Fiscal Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 08 Second Reading-Stnd Debate
Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

Apr 16 3d Reading Consideration PP
Calendar Consideration PP.
Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2086 SAVIANO – BURKE.

225 ILCS 335/2 from Ch. 111, par. 7502
225 ILCS 335/3 from Ch. 111, par. 7503
225 ILCS 335/4.5 new
225 ILCS 335/4.5 new
225 ILCS 335/4 rep.

Amends the Illinois Roofing Industry Licensing Act to provide that applicants must pass an examination before being licensed under the Act. Provides for a qualifying person to take a licensing examination on behalf of a roofing contractor other than a sole proprietorship. Makes additional substantive changes.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal Mar 10 1997 First reading

Primary Sponsor Changed To SAVIANO Added As A Joint Sponsor BURKE

Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Registration & Regulation
Mar 20 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 018-004-000

Apr 08 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt
Second Reading-Short Debate
Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 15 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot107-006-001

Apr 16 Arrive Senate Chief Sponsor RADOGNO

Placed Calendr, First Reading
First reading
Referred to Rules

Apr 23 Added as Chief Co-sponsor VIVERITO

Apr 29 Assigned to Licensed Activities

Added as Chief Co-sponsor O'MALLEY
May 01 Added As A Co-sponsor SYVERSON

May 07 Held in committee

Committee Licensed Activities
May 10 Refer to Rules/Rul 3-9(a)

HB-2087 BOST.

New Act 5 ILCS 80/4.18 new 30 ILCS 105/5.449 new

Creates the Auctioneer Licensing Act to regulate auctioneers through licensing requirements. Preempts home rule units from regulating auctioneers in a manner less restrictive than the Act. Amends the Regulatory Agency Sunset Act to repeal the Auctioneer Licensing Act on January 1, 2008. Amends the State Finance Act to add the Auctioneer Licensing Fund.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal; Home Rule

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Registration & Regulation
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2088 KUBIK.

30 ILCS 330/5 from Ch. 127, par. 655

Amends the General Obligation Bond Act. Makes changes of style and punctuation in the provisions of the Act relating to school construction.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Referred to Executive
Mar 19 Primary Sponsor Changed To KUBIK

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2089 COWLISHAW.

105 ILCS 5/14-9.01 from Ch. 122, par. 14-9.01

Amends the School Code. Makes a change in punctuation and adds a gender neutral reference to provisions relating to qualifications of personnel who teach classes or programs authorized by the Article of the School Code relating to children with disabilities.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Elementary & Secondary
Education

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2090 CROSS.

105 ILCS 5/17-2 from Ch. 122, par. 17-2 105 ILCS 5/34-53 from Ch. 122, par. 34-53

Amends the School Code. Prohibits school districts outside of Chicago from levying any tax for educational purposes for any school year after the 1997-98 school year, and makes the educational purposes taxes levied by school districts for extension and collection in calendar year 1998 the final tax that those districts may levy for educational purposes. Reduces the composite rate at which the Chicago Board of Education may levy its tax for educational purposes by 2.11% beginning with fiscal year 1999 (that reduction being equal to the rate at which the Chicago Board of Education was authorized to levy its educational purposes tax before a composite rate for educational and other school purposes was established and designated as a tax for educational purposes). Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Elementary & Secondary

Education
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2091 COWLISHAW.

30 ILCS 330/5 from Ch. 127, par. 655

Amends the General Obligation Bond Act. Makes changes of style and punctuation in the provisions of the Act relating to school construction.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Executive
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2092 MCAULIFFE - KLINGLER.

740 ILCS 147/40 new

Amends the Illinois Streetgang Terrorism Omnibus Prevention Act. Provides that gang members are not eligible for public aid, public housing, education assistance, or any other assistance funded in whole or in part with State moneys.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Mar 20 Added As A Joint Sponsor KLINGLER

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2093 STEPHENS.

730 ILCS 5/5-9-1.9

Amends the Unified Code of Corrections. Makes a grammatical change in Section concerning crime laboratory DUI analysis fee.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2094 STEPHENS.

725 ILCS 5/107-15

Amends the Code of Criminal Procedure of 1963. Makes grammatical changes in Section relating to fresh pursuit of felons.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2095 STEPHENS.

20 ILCS 2630/5	from Ch. 38, par. 206-5
705 ILCS 405/1-5	from Ch. 37, par. 801-5
705 ILCS 405/1-7	from Ch. 37, par. 801-7
705 ILCS 405/1-8	from Ch. 37, par. 801-8
705 ILCS 405/1-8.2	from Ch. 37, par. 801-8.2
705 ILCS 405/1-9	from Ch. 37, par. 801-9
705 ILCS 405/5-6	from Ch. 37, par. 805-6

Amends the Criminal Identification Act. Provides that policing bodies shall furnish to the Department of State Police fingerprints and descriptions of minors arrested or taken into custody before their 17th birthday for felonies and Class A and B misdemeanors in the same manner as for adults (now the furnishing of fingerprints and descriptions of minors under 17 is limited to certain offenses). Amends the Juvenile Court Act of 1987. Eliminates confidentiality restrictions relating to law enforcement and juvenile court records pertaining to delinquent and alleged delinquent minors. Permits disclosure of these records to the general public. Effective immediately.

Mar 10 1997 First reading
Mar 11

Referred to Rules

Mar 21

Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2096 COWLISHAW.

720 ILCS 5/16F-1

Amends the Wireless Service Theft Prevention Law in the Criminal Code of 1961. Changes the short title of the Article to the Telecommunications and Computer Systems Theft Prevention Law.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Mar 11

Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Referred to Rules

HB-2097 ROSKAM.

720 ILCS 5/24-1

from Ch. 38, par. 24-1

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Provides that a person violates the provisions for enhanced penalties for carrying a firearm on specified properties even if the person carries or possesses a firearm that is unloaded and enclosed in a case unless he or she has the written permission of the chief of security, principal, or administrator of the building. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional

Mar 10 1997 First reading Mar 11

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 015-000-000

Mar 21

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 09 Second Reading-Short Debate

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 18

Re-committed to Rules

HB-2098 DAVIS, STEVE - SCULLY - FANTIN - BLACK.

30 ILCS 505/6-6 new
30 ILCS 505/6-7 new
30 ILCS 565/1 from Ch. 48, par. 1801
30 ILCS 565/2 from Ch. 48, par. 1802
30 ILCS 565/3 from Ch. 48, par. 1804
30 ILCS 565/4 from Ch. 48, par. 1804
30 ILCS 565/6 from Ch. 48, par. 1804

Amends the Steel Products Procurement Act. Changes the short title to the "Domestic Products Procurement Act" and expands the scope of the Act to apply to all purchases or leases of commodities or manufactured goods by the State of Illinois. Provides that, with specified exceptions, the State of Illinois shall purchase or lease only materials, commodities or goods that are manufactured or supplied by companies whose products consist of a specified minimum level of U.S. or Canadian content. Amends the Illinois Purchasing Act. Requires all goods purchased under the Act to be Illinois-made goods unless the cost of Illinois-made goods exceeds the cost of other goods by 10% or more. Requires all goods purchased under the Act to be U.S.-made goods unless the cost of the U.S.-made goods exceeds the cost of other goods by 10% or more.

FISCAL NOTE (DCMS)

Administrative costs, including 15 additional staff, would exceed \$1,082,150 annually. Additional costs under the preference provisions could exceed \$21,613,210 million annually. Effect on total State and local gov't. purchases would be greater. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB2098 fails to meet the definition of a State mandate.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Adds reference to: 30 ILCS 565/3.1 new

Provides that an elected official in the State of Illinois may not own an imported car or truck or park an imported car or truck on State property unless the car or truck consists of at least 55% United States content.

Referred to Rules

Mar 11	i nst reading	Assigned to Labor Pr Commons
Mar 11		Assigned to Labor & Commerce Motion Do Pass-Lost 010-005-001
Mar 20		HLBC
		Remains in CommiLabor & Commerce
		Fiscal Note Requested SKINNER
		St Mandate Fis Nte ReqSKINNER
		Committee Labor & Commerce
Mar 21	8	Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo011-010-000
	Picd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	
Apr 08	Amendment No.01	BLACK
	Amendment referred t	o HRUL
	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	
Apr 09		Fiscal Note Filed
		St Mandate Fis Note Filed
	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	
	Amendment No.01	BLACK
*	Rules refers to	HLBC
	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	
Apr 11	Amendment No.01	BLACK
		Be adopted
	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	• •
	Added As A Joint Sponsor	SCULLY
	Added As A Co-sponsor FA	
	Added As A Co-sponsor BL	
Apr 14	Second Reading-Stnd Deba	
F	Amendment No.01	BLACK Adopted
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std D	
Apr 25		Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
-		110 110101 110100, 1101 (12)
2099 ZICKU		
40 ILCS 115/1	from Ch. 70), par. 51
40 ILCS 115/1.5		
10 II CS 115/2	from Ch. 70) nar 52

HB-2 74 74 740 ILCS 115/2 from Ch. 70, par. 52 740 ILCS 115/3 from Ch. 70, par. 53 740 ILCS 115/4 from Ch. 70, par. 54 740 ILCS 115/5 from Ch. 70, par. 55 740 ILCS 115/6 from Ch. 70, par. 56 740 ILCS 115/7 from Ch. 70, par. 57 740 ILCS 115/8 new 740 ILCS 115/9 new 740 ILCS 115/10 new 740 ILCS 115/11 new 740 ILCS 115/12 new

Amends the Parental Responsibility Law. Provides that a person commits the offense of failure to supervise a child if a person is charged with the care of a child under 18 years of age and that child commits a second or subsequent offense under the Juvenile Court Act of 1987, or, for the third or greater time, violates curfew or is truant from school. Exempts child welfare agencies and foster parents. Provides for a defense to the charge in some instances. Allows a person convicted of failure to supervise a child to have his or her sentence suspended if he or she completes a parental effectiveness program. Provides that failure to supervise a child is a Class A misdemeanor punishable by a fine of not more than \$1,000. Makes other changes.

Mar 10 1997	First reading		Referred to Rules
Mar 11	_		Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law
Mar 21		×	Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

1956 HB-2100

HB-2100 SCHAKOWSKY.

New Act from Ch. 48, par. 2a 820 ILCS 5/1 820 ILCS 25/0.01 820 ILCS 25/1.1 new from Ch. 48, par. 2b.9 820 ILCS 25/Act title

Creates the Illinois Labor Equity Act. Prohibits the State, units of local government and school districts from entering into contracts with, making loans or grants to, surveying lands on behalf of, or purchasing the securities of any employer which has offered or granted the status of a permanent replacement employee to an individual for performing bargaining unit work for the employer during a labor dispute. Amends the Advertisement for Strike Workers Act. Changes the short title to the Advertisement for and Employment of Strike Workers Act. Provides that no public or educational employer may hire permanent replacements for employees lawfully striking under the Public Labor Relations Act or Educational Labor Relations Act. Provides that a court may grant injunctive relief to enforce those provisions. Amends the Labor Dispute Act to provide that it does not apply to injunctions issued by a court under the Advertisement for and Employment of Strike Workers Act.

```
FISCAL NOTE (DCMS)
```

Administrative costs would increase \$63,520 annually, including

at least one additional staff member.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB2100 creates a service mandate which requires 50% to 100% reimbursement.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Labor & Commerce Mar 21 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo011-005-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 07 Fiscal Note Requested PARKE

St Mandate Fis Nte ReqPARKE Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Filed Apr 09

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

St Mandate Fis Note Filed Apr 11

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Second Reading-Stnd Debate Apr 14 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HR-2101 KRAUSE.

215 ILCS 125/2-3

from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1405

Amends the Health Maintenance Organization Act. Makes a technical change in a Section relating to the powers of health maintenance organizations.

Referred to Rules Mar 10 1997 First reading

Mar 11 Assigned to Health Care Availability &

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2102 KRAUSE.

215 ILCS 5/356c from Ch. 73, par. 968c

Amends the Illinois Insurance Code. Makes a technical change in a Section relating to medical expense coverage.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Health Care Availability &

Access

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2103 ZICKUS.

305 ILCS 5/1-1 from Ch. 23, par. 1-1

Amends the Public Aid Code to make stylistic changes in a Section concerning the purpose of the Code.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Human Services Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2104 ZICKUS.

20 ILCS 505/6b

from Ch. 23, par. 5006b

Amends the Children and Family Services Act. Makes a style change in provisions concerning case tracking.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Human Services Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2105 ZICKUS.

305 ILCS 5/1-5

from Ch. 23, par. 1-5

Amends the Public Aid Code to make a stylistic change in a Section concerning construction of the Code.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Human Services Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2106 ZICKUS.

410 ILCS 210/5

from Ch. 111, par. 4505

Amends the Consent by Minors to Medical Procedures Act. Provides that a person providing counseling to a minor in connection with a sexually transmitted disease or drug or alcohol abuse shall inform the minor's parent or other responsible adult of the minor's condition or treatment unless that action is, in the person's judgment, not in the minor's best interest. (Now, a person counseling a minor with respect to a sexually transmitted disease may, but is not obligated to, inform the parent; a person counseling a minor with respect to drug or alcohol abuse shall not inform the parent without the minor's consent unless that action is necessary to protect the safety of the minor or another.)

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2107 PHELPS - WOOLARD - GRANBERG - JONES.JOHN.

New Act

35 ILCS 5/211 new

35 ILCS 5/701 35 ILCS 5/703

from Ch. 120, par. 7-701 from Ch. 120, par. 7-703

Creates the Rural Manufacturing Incentives Program. Provides that an eligible company may apply for incentives, including tax credits, as part of an economic development project in a county in Illinois whose average unemployment rate is higher than the State's unemployment rate for the past 5 consecutive years through the Department of Commerce and Community Affairs. Authorizes the Department to enter into financing agreements with the eligible company it selects to undertake an economic development project. Provides that an approved company may require that each employee agree to pay a job assessment fee equal to 4% of the gross wages of each employee whose job was created as a result of the economic development project for the purpose of paying debt service. Provides that the Department shall work with the Illinois Development Finance Authority if the issuance of bonds is necessary for the implementation of the economic development project. Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act. Creates tax credits for approved companies in an amount equal to 100% of the debt service of the company plus any job development assessment fees. Provides that the credits are available for tax years ending on or after December 31, 1997. Provides that the credits shall be available for the period of the financing agreement, but in no case for more than 15 years. Effective immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to:

35 ILCS 5/701 35 ILCS 5/703

Deletes everything. Reinserts provisions of bill as introduced. Deletes all references to job assessment fees and credits for job assessment fees. Provides that the income tax credit may be carried forward for up to 3 years following the termination of the financing agreement (now for the term of the financing agreement). Requires that the required 15 new jobs must be for at least 35 hours per week.

FISCAL NOTE, AMENDED (Dept. of Revenue) HB 2107 causes an indeterminable fiscal loss to the State. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 HB2107, with H-am 1, fails to create a State mandate.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Makes technical corrections. Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Mar 10 1997 First reading Mar 11

eading Referred to Rules
Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

HITTER HOUSES

Mar 20 Amendment No.01

ST GV-ELC RFM H

Do Pass Amend/Short Debate

Adopted

013-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested AS AMENDED/CLAYTON St Mandate Fis Nte ReqAS AMENDED/CLAYTON

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 08 Amendment No.02

Amendment referred to HRUL Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 09 Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

PHELPS

Fiscal Note Filed

PHELPS

Amendment No.02 PHELPS
Be adopted

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 12 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Apr 19 Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
Amendment No.02 PHELPS

PHELPS Adopted

Apr 23 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Added As A Joint Sponsor WOOLARD

Apr 25 Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, JOHN
3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot095-020-001
Added As A Co-sponsor GRANBERG

Added As A Co-sponsor GRANBERG

Apr 29 Arrive Senate
Placed Calendr, First Reading
Chief Sponsor REA

First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2108 WAIT - GIGLIO.

705 ILCS 105/27.8 new

Amends the Clerks of Courts Act. Requires a prisoner in a Department of Corrections facility to pay the costs of filing a frivolous lawsuit.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law
Mar 14 Added As A Joint Sponsor GIGLIO

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2109 DANIELS - KRAUSE - KLINGLER - SCHOENBERG.

105 ILCS 5/14-8.02 from Ch. 122, par. 14-8.02 405 ILCS 30/4 from Ch. 91 1/2, par. 904

405 ILCS 30/4 from Ch. 91 1/2, par. 904 405 ILCS 80/2-17

Amends the School Code, the Community Services Act, and the Developmental Disability and Mental Disability Services Act. Provides that moneys appropriated to the Department of Human Services for community service grant programs for persons with mental illness or developmental disabilities may be used to fund the Home-Based Support Services Program for persons who leave special education because of their age. Allows the Department to use grants to private providers, individual service recipients or governmental entities (now, private providers or governmental entities) to provide services. Effective July 1, 1997.

FISCAL NOTE (DMHDD)

HB2109 adds no direct costs; DMHDD may redirect grant funding.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal Mar 10 1997 First reading

> Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG Referred to Rules

Assigned to Human Services Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 010-000-000	
Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt	
Added As A Co-sponsor KLINGLER	
Second Reading-Short Debate	
Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt	
Fiscal Note Filed	
Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Short Dbt	
Joint Sponsor Changed to KRAUSE	
3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-000-000	
Arrive Senate	
Placed Calendr, First Reading	
Chief Sponsor WALSH.T	
First reading Referred to Rules	

HB-2110 SKINNER.

30 ILCS 350/15.01 35 ILCS 200/18-185 35 ILCS 200/18-192 new 35 ILCS 200/18-212

Amends the Local Government Debt Reform Act and the Property Tax Extension Limitation Law in the Property Tax Code. Provides that upon the filing of a petition signed by at least 5% of the registered voters in a taxing district subject to the Law, a referendum shall be held on the question of whether to continue to allow the taxing district (i) to issue "limited" bonds and (ii) to exclude the extensions made for the payment and principal and interest of "limited" bonds and "double-barrelled" bonds in the "aggregate extension" of the taxing district. Provides that if the referendum is approved, the taxing district may no longer issue "limited" bonds or exclude the special extensions in that taxing district made for payments of principal and interest of "limited" bonds and "double-barrelled" bonds from the "aggregate extension".

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Housing Afford

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Revenue
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2111 GASH.

10 ILCS 5/9-25.2 new

Amends the Election Code. Provides that no person, corporation, organization, or entity that derives income directly from the Illinois State Toll Highway Authority or the Department of Transportation shall make a contribution to a member of the Illinois State Toll Highway Authority Board of Directors, executive staff, advisory committee, or any person holding an official position with the Illinois State Toll Highway Authority. Provides that a wilful violation is a Class B misdemeanor.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to State Govt Admin &
Election Refrm
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2112 WIRSING.

5 ILCS 350/1 from Ch. 127, par. 1301 20 ILCS 405/64.1 from Ch. 127, par. 63b4

Amends the State Employee Indemnification Act to include individual students in State university authorized internships, externships, professional practice programs, and similar work or learning opportunities in the definition of "employee". Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois. Requires any plan for public liability self-insurance to be funded through appropriations from the General Revenue Fund specifically designated for that purpose, except that claim settlement expenses for officers and employees of State universities, the Department of Transportation, the Illinois State Police, and the Secretary of State shall be paid from the Road Fund. Provides that the Department of Central Management Services shall attempt to settle and may settle any public liability claim filed against a State employee or a student in State university authorized internships, externships, professional prac-

tice programs, and similar work or learning opportunities (now, a State employee). Provides that in no event shall an amount in excess of \$350,000 (now, \$150,000) be paid from a plan whose purpose is to make payments on final settlements or judgments in accordance with the State Employee Indemnification Act to or for the benefit of any claimant.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Labor & Commerce Mar 11 Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HR-2113 BLACK - COULSON.

35 ILCS 5/803

from Ch. 120, par. 8-803

Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act. Requires certain taxpayers to pay estimated tax if the amount payable as estimated tax can reasonably be expected to be more than \$500 (now, \$250). Effective January 1, 1998.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11.

Assigned to Revenue Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 011-000-000

Mar 21

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Second Reading-Short Debate

Apr 08 Apr 09

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Added As A Joint Sponsor COULSON

Apr 18

Re-committed to Rules

HB-2114 WEAVER, MIKE.

35 ILCS 5/203

from Ch. 120, par. 2-203

35 ILCS 5/208

from Ch. 120, par. 2-208

Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act. Provides that individual taxpayers shall be allowed a deduction in an amount equal to 300% of the amount of real property taxes paid by the taxpayer during the taxable year on the principal residence of the taxpayer. Exempts the deduction from the sunset provisions. Sunsets the tax credit for residential real property with tax years ending on or before December 31, 1997. Effective January 1, 1998.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading Mar 11

Referred to Rules Assigned to Revenue

Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2115 CROSS.

35 ILCS 5/913

from Ch. 120, par. 9-913

Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act. Makes a technical change in the Section concerning access to books and records.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Revenue

Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

BIGGINS, CAPPARELLI, SAVIANO AND BUGIELSKI. HB-2116

55 ILCS 5/5-1009.5 new

Amends the Counties Code. Preempts a home rule unit's authority to impose or collect a tax on an amusement occurring on publicly-owned property or a tax on persons who attend or participate in an amusement held on publicly-owned

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal: Home Rule; State Mandates

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Assigned to Local Government Mar 11

Mar 14 Added As A Co-sponsor CAPPARELLI Added As A Co-sponsor SAVIANO

Added As A Co-sponsor BUGIELSKI

Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HR-2117 BEAUBIEN.

35 ILCS 200/18-155

Amends the Property Tax Code. Requires the Department of Revenue (now, allows the Department, except in certain circumstances) to apportion the tax burden

HB-2117—Cont.

for taxing districts that lie in more than one county. Requires the Department to cause an assessment ratio study to be made of each overlapping taxing district's portion of each affected township (now, each township in which each of the overlapping taxing districts lies) and to use the assessment ratio studies to apportion the amount to be raised by taxation upon property within the district. Requires the Department to request from the county clerk of each county certification of the portion of the assessed value of the prior year, listed by property class, for the overlapping taxing district's portion of each township. Effective immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes everything. Amends the Property Tax Code. In the Section concerning apportionment of taxes for a district in 2 or more counties, provides that for those counties that classify property by county ordinance under the Illinois Constitution, the certification shall be listed by property class as provided in the certification ordinance. Effective immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Deletes everything. Makes a technical change in the Section concerning apportionment of districts in 2 or more counties.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Revenue Mar 21 Amendment No.01 REVENUE Adopted Do Pass Amend/Short Debate 011-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Amendment No.02 BEAUBIEN Apr 08 Amendment referred to HRUL Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 09 Amendment No.02 BEAUBIEN Be adopted Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 10 Second Reading-Short Debate Amendment No.02 BEAUBIEN Adopted Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2118 MOORE, ANDREA.

Apr 25

210 ILCS 85/10.2 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 151.2 735 ILCS 5/8-2101 from Ch. 110, par. 8-2101

Amends the Hospital Licensing Act to immunize an entity directly or indirectly controlled by a hospital, or under common control with a hospital, from civil liability for individual acts, omissions, or decisions of certain medical utilization and peer review committees. Amends the Code of Civil Procedure to provide that information obtained by those entities shall be privileged and confidential, subject to specified exceptions. Effective January 1, 1998.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law Mar 11 Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2119 RYDER - CURRIE.

225 ILCS 60/4 from Ch. 111, par. 4400-4 725 ILCS 5/119-5 from Ch. 38, par. 119-5

Amends the Medical Practice Act of 1987. Deletes language exempting persons who carry out executions from provisions of the Act regarding disciplinary action. Amends the provisions of the Code of Criminal Procedure of 1963 relating to death sentences and executions. Provides that death is pronounced by the local coroner and certified by a physician, instead of a physician pronouncing death. Provides that health care practitioners may not be required to participate in an execution. Eliminates the requirement that the identity of executioners and others remain confidential. Eliminates the requirement that assistance in executing a death sentence not be construed to constitute the practice of medicine. Provides that only a pharmaceutical supplier, rather than a pharmacist or supplier, is authorized to dispense drugs without a prescription in order to execute a death sentence. Effective immediately.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law Mar 12 Added As A Joint Sponsor CURRIE Mar 20 Motion Do Pass-Lost 003-008-000 Remains in CommiJudiciary I - Civil Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) HB-2120 SAVIANO. 225 ILCS 60/2 from Ch. 111, par. 4400-2 Amends the Medical Practice Act of 1987 to define "surgery" for purposes of the Act. Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Registration & Regulation Mar 21 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 020-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 14 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Relld 2nd Rdng-Short Debate Apr 15 Amendment No.01 SAVIANO Amendment referred to HRUL Amendment No.01 SAVIANO Be adopted Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) HB-2121 KLINGLER - LYONS, EILEEN - HOLBROOK - STEPHENS. 625 ILCS 5/11-204 from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 11-204 625 ILCS 5/11-204.1 from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 11-204.1 720 ILCS 5/36-1 from Ch. 38, par. 36-1

Amends the Illinois Vehicle Code and the Criminal Code of 1961. Amends the Vehicle Code to increase the penalties for fleeing or attempting to elude a police officer and aggravated fleeing or attempting to elude a police officer. For the fleeing or attempting to elude offense, provides that the Secretary of State shall (instead of may) suspend a driver's license, and increases the period of suspension for a second conviction. Makes a third or subsequent violation a Class 4 felony. Provides that an aggravated offense is committed when the flight or attempt is at a certain rate of speed, causes bodily injury, or causes property damage (instead of requiring a certain rate of speed and bodily injury or private property damage). Removes a provision that provides that any person convicted for the aggravated offense is guilty of a Class 4 felony if the flight or attempt to elude causes bodily injury to any individual. Amends the Criminal Code of 1961 to provide that the vehicle used in the aggravated offense is subject to seizure and forfeiture. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Mar 20 Added As A Joint Sponsor LYONS, EILEEN Mar 21 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 015-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Added As A Co-sponsor HOLBROOK Apr 16 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot109-000-003 Added As A Co-sponsor STEPHENS Arrive Senate Apr 17 Placed Calendr, First Reading Apr 24 Chief Sponsor RADOGNO Apr 25 Referred to Rules First reading

PARKE - MULLIGAN - LYONS.EI LEEN - GASH - BIGGERT, HOWARD. HB-2122 LINDNER, RONEN, MEYER, POE, WOOD, SANTIAGO, LOPEZ AND MCKEON.

30 ILCS 105/5.449 new 720 ILCS 5/12-30 from Ch. 38, par. 12-30 730 ILCS 5/5-9-1.11 new

from Ch. 40, par. 2312-23 750 ILCS 60/223

Amends the State Finance Act, the Criminal Code of 1961, the Unified Code of Corrections, and the Illinois Domestic Violence Act of 1986. Requires every person sentenced for a violation of an order of protection to pay, in addition to other fines, a \$20 fine for each violation of an order of protection. Provides that moneys from the fine shall be deposited in the Domestic Violence Abuser Treatment Fund which is created in the State Treasury. Provides that the Department of Human Services shall administer the Fund and shall make annual disbursements from the Fund to qualified domestic violence abuse treatment programs. Effective January 1, 1998.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Provides that the Department of Human Services shall set aside 10% of the appropriated funds from the Domestic Violence Abuser Treatment Fund for program training, development, and assessment and shall make grants of all remaining funds to qualified domestic violence abuser treatment programs.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Changes the name of the Domestic Violence Abuser Treatment Fund to the Domestic Violence Abuser Services Fund. Changes references from domestic violence abuser treatment programs to domestic violence abuser services programs.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal Mar 10 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor MULLIGAN Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Mar 20 Added As A Co-sponsor HOWARD Mar 21 Amendment No.01 JUD-CRIMINAL H Adopted Do Pass Amend/Short Debate 015-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, EILEEN Added As A Co-sponsor GASH Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor MEYER Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 09 Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD Apr 16 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-001-000 Added As A Co-sponsor SANTIAGO Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Apr 17 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr, First Reading Apr 25 Added As Co-sponsor KARPIEL Apr 23 Apr 25 Added As Chief Co-sponsor CARROLL Apr 29 May 07 Placed Calndr, Second Reading May 08 Second Reading Placed Calndr, Second Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved PUBLIC ACT 90-0241 Effective date 98-01-01		Mar 10 1997	First reading
Mar 20 Mar 20 Mar 21 Added As A Co-sponsor HOWARD Armendment No.01 Armendment No.02 JUD-CRIMINAL H Adopted Do Pass Amend/Short Debate 015-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, EILEEN Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, EILEEN Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor MEYER Added As A Co-sponsor MEYER Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate Pid Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 09 Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD Apr 16 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-001-000 Added As A Co-sponsor DEZ Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Apr 17 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr, First Reading Apr 18 Chief Sponsor KARPIEL Apr 23 First reading Apr 18 Chief Sponsor KARPIEL Apr 23 First reading Placed Calndr, Second Reading May 07 Placed Calndr, Second Reading Placed Calndr, Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved			Added As A Joint Sponsor MULLIGAN
Mar 20 Mar 21 Added As A Co-sponsor HOWARD Amendment No.01 Amendment No.02 JUD-CRIMINAL H Adopted Do Pass Amend/Short Debate 015-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS,EILEEN Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor MEYER Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 09 Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD Apr 16 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-001-000 Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Apr 17 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr,First Reading Apr 18 Chief Sponsor KARPIEL Apr 23 First reading Apr 25 Added as Chief Co-sponsor CARROLL Apr 29 May 07 Placed Calndr,Second Reading May 08 Second Reading Placed Calndr,Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Addout As A Governor approved			Referred to Rules
Mar 21 Amendment No.01 Amendment No.02 JUD-CRIMINAL H Adopted Do Pass Amend/Short Debate 015-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Mar 25 Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS,EILEEN Added As A Co-sponsor GASH Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor MEYER Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 09 Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD Apr 16 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-001-000 Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Apr 17 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr,First Readng Apr 18 Chief Sponsor KARPIEL Apr 23 Apr 25 Added As Chief Co-sponsor CARROLL Apr 29 May 07 Placed Calndr,Second Reading May 08 Second Reading Placed Calndr,Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved		Mar 11	Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law
Mar 21 Amendment No.01 Amendment No.02 JUD-CRIMINAL H Adopted Do Pass Amend/Short Debate 015-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Mar 25 Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS,EILEEN Added As A Co-sponsor GASH Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor MEYER Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 09 Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD Apr 16 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-001-000 Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Apr 17 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr,First Readng Apr 18 Chief Sponsor KARPIEL Apr 23 Apr 25 Added As Chief Co-sponsor CARROLL Apr 29 May 07 Placed Calndr,Second Reading May 08 Second Reading Placed Calndr,Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved		Mar 20	Added As A Co-sponsor HOWARD
Amendment No.02 JUD-CRIMINAL H Adopted Do Pass Amend/Short Debate 015-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS,EILEEN Added As A Co-sponsor GASH Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor MEYER Added As A Co-sponsor MEYER Added As A Co-sponsor MEYER Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Apr 17 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr, First Reading Apr 18 Chief Sponsor KARPIEL Apr 23 First reading Referred to Rules Apr 25 Added as Chief Co-sponsor CARROLL Assigned to Judiciary Recommended do pass 009-000-000 Placed Calndr, Second Reading Placed Calndr, Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved		Mar 21	
Do Pass Amend/Short Debate 015-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS,EILEEN Added As A Co-sponsor GASH Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT Added As A Co-sponsor LINDNER Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor MEYER Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 09 Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD Apr 16 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-001-000 Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD Apr 16 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-001-000 Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Apr 17 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr, First Reading Apr 23 First reading Referred to Rules Apr 25 Added as Chief Co-sponsor CARROLL Apr 29 Assigned to Judiciary Recommended do pass 009-000-000 Placed Calndr, Second Reading May 08 Second Reading Placed Calndr, Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved			
Mar 25 Mar 25 Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS,EILEEN Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor MEYER Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 09 Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD Apr 16 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-001-000 Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Apr 17 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr,First Reading Apr 23 Apr 25 Added as Chief Co-sponsor CARROLL Apr 29 May 07 Placed Calndr,Second Reading May 08 Second Reading Placed Calndr,Third Reading May 09 Third Reading Placed Calndr,Third Reading May 09 Third Reading Plassed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved			
Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS,EILEEN Added As A Co-sponsor GASH Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor MEYER Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 09 Added As A Co-sponsor POE Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD Apr 16 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-001-000 Added As A Co-sponsor SANTIAGO Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Apr 17 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr,First Reading Apr 18 Chief Sponsor KARPIEL Apr 23 First reading Referred to Rules Apr 25 Added as Chief Co-sponsor CARROLL Apr 29 Assigned to Judiciary Recommended do pass 009-000-000 Placed Calndr,Second Reading May 08 Second Reading Placed Calndr,Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved		-	
Mar 25 Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS,EILEEN Added As A Co-sponsor GASH Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor MEYER Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 09 Added As A Co-sponsor POE Added As A Co-sponsor POE Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD Apr 16 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-001-000 Added As A Co-sponsor SANTIAGO Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Apr 17 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr,First Reading Apr 18 Chief Sponsor KARPIEL Apr 23 First reading Apr 25 Added as Chief Co-sponsor CARROLL Apr 29 May 07 Recommended do pass 009-000-000 Placed Calndr,Third Reading May 08 Second Reading Placed Calndr,Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved			
Added As A Co-sponsor GASH Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT Added As A Co-sponsor LINDNER Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor MEYER Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 09 Added As A Co-sponsor POE Added As A Co-sponsor POE Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD Apr 16 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-001-000 Added As A Co-sponsor SANTIAGO Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Apr 17 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr,First Reading Apr 18 Chief Sponsor KARPIEL Apr 23 First reading Referred to Rules Apr 25 Added as Chief Co-sponsor CARROLL Apr 29 Assigned to Judiciary Recommended do pass 009-000-000 Placed Calndr,Second Reading May 08 Second Reading Placed Calndr,Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved		Mar 25	
Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT Added As A Co-sponsor LINDNER Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor MEYER Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 09 Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD Apr 16 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-001-000 Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD Apr 16 Added As A Co-sponsor SANTIAGO Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Apr 17 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr,First Reading Apr 18 Chief Sponsor KARPIEL Apr 23 First reading Referred to Rules Apr 25 Added as Chief Co-sponsor CAR ROLL Apr 29 Assigned to Judiciary May 07 Recommended do pass 009-000-000 Placed Calndr,Second Reading May 08 Second Reading Placed Calndr,Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved			
Added As A Co-sponsor LINDNER Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor MEYER Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 09 Added As A Co-sponsor POE Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD Apr 16 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-001-000 Added As A Co-sponsor SANTIAGO Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Apr 17 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr,First Reading Apr 18 Chief Sponsor KARPIEL Apr 23 First reading Referred to Rules Apr 25 Added as Chief Co-sponsor CARROLL Apr 29 Assigned to Judiciary Recommended do pass 009-000-000 Placed Calndr,Second Reading May 08 Second Reading Placed Calndr,Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved			
Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor MEYER Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 09 Added As A Co-sponsor POE Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD Apr 16 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-001-000 Added As A Co-sponsor SANTIAGO Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Apr 17 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr, First Reading Apr 18 Chief Sponsor KARPIEL Apr 23 First reading Referred to Rules Apr 25 Added as Chief Co-sponsor CARROLL Apr 29 Assigned to Judiciary Recommended do pass 009-000-000 Placed Calndr, Second Reading May 08 Second Reading Placed Calndr, Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved			
Added As A Co-sponsor MEYER Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 09 Added As A Co-sponsor POE Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD Apr 16 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-001-000 Added As A Co-sponsor SANTIAGO Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Apr 17 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr, First Reading Apr 18 Chief Sponsor KARPIEL Apr 23 First reading Referred to Rules Apr 25 Added as Chief Co-sponsor CARROLL Apr 29 Assigned to Judiciary Recommended do pass 009-000-000 Placed Calndr, Second Reading May 08 Second Reading Placed Calndr, Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved			
Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 09 Added As A Co-sponsor POE Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD Apr 16 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-001-000 Added As A Co-sponsor SANTIAGO Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Apr 17 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr,First Reading Apr 18 Chief Sponsor KARPIEL Apr 23 First reading Referred to Rules Apr 25 Added as Chief Co-sponsor CARROLL Apr 29 Assigned to Judiciary Recommended do pass 009-000-000 Placed Calndr,Second Reading May 08 Second Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved			
Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 09 Added As A Co-sponsor POE Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD Apr 16 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-001-000 Added As A Co-sponsor SANTIAGO Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Apr 17 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr,First Reading Chief Sponsor KARPIEL Apr 23 First reading Referred to Rules Apr 25 Added as Chief Co-sponsor CARROLL Apr 29 Assigned to Judiciary May 07 Recommended do pass 009-000-000 Placed Calndr,Second Reading May 08 Second Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved		Apr 08	
Apr 09 Added As A Co-sponsor POE Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD Apr 16 Apr 16 Ardg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-001-000 Added As A Co-sponsor SANTIAGO Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Apr 17 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr,First Reading Apr 18 Chief Sponsor KARPIEL Apr 23 First reading Referred to Rules Apr 25 Added as Chief Co-sponsor CARROLL Apr 29 May 07 Recommended do pass 009-000-000 Placed Calndr,Second Reading May 08 Second Reading Placed Calndr,Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved			
Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD Apr 16 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-001-000 Added As A Co-sponsor SANTIAGO Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Apr 17 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr,First Reading Apr 18 Chief Sponsor KARPIEL Apr 23 First reading Referred to Rules Apr 25 Added as Chief Co-sponsor CARROLL Apr 29 Assigned to Judiciary Recommended do pass 009-000-000 Placed Calndr,Second Reading May 08 Second Reading Placed Calndr,Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved		Apr 09	
Apr 16 Ard Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-001-000 Added As A Co-sponsor SANTIAGO Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Apr 17 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr,First Reading Apr 18 Chief Sponsor KARPIEL Apr 23 Apr 25 Added as Chief Co-sponsor CARROLL Apr 29 May 07 Recommended do pass 009-000-000 Placed Calndr,Second Reading May 08 Second Reading Placed Calndr,Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Governor approved		1.5.0>	
Added As A Co-sponsor SANTIAGO Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Apr 17 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr,First Reading Apr 18 Chief Sponsor KARPIEL Apr 23 First reading Referred to Rules Apr 25 Added as Chief Co-sponsor CARROLL Apr 29 Assigned to Judiciary Recommended do pass 009-000-000 Placed Calndr,Second Reading May 08 Second Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved		Apr 16	
Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Apr 17 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr,First Reading Chief Sponsor KARPIEL Apr 23 First reading Referred to Rules Apr 25 Added as Chief Co-sponsor CARROLL Apr 29 Assigned to Judiciary Recommended do pass 009-000-000 Placed Calndr,Second Reading May 08 Second Reading Placed Calndr,Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved		11p1 10	
Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Apr 17 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr, First Reading Apr 18 Chief Sponsor KARPIEL Apr 23 First reading Referred to Rules Apr 25 Added as Chief Co-sponsor CARROLL Apr 29 Assigned to Judiciary May 07 Recommended do pass 009-000-000 Placed Calndr, Second Reading May 08 Second Reading Placed Calndr, Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved			
Apr 17 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr,First Reading Apr 18 Chief Sponsor KARPIEL Apr 23 First reading Apr 25 Added as Chief Co-sponsor CARROLL Apr 29 May 07 Placed Calindr,Second Reading May 08 Second Reading Placed Calindr,Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved			
Placed Calendr, First Reading Apr 18 Chief Sponsor KARPIEL Apr 23 First reading Referred to Rules Apr 25 Added as Chief Co-sponsor CARROLL Apr 29 Assigned to Judiciary Recommended do pass 009-000-000 Placed Calndr, Second Reading May 08 Second Reading Placed Calndr, Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved		Apr 17	
Apr 18 Apr 23 Apr 25 Apr 25 Added as Chief Co-sponsor CARROLL Apr 29 May 07 Placed Calndr,Second Reading May 08 Second Reading Placed Calndr,Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Jul 28 Chief Sponsor KARPIEL Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary Recommended do pass 009-000-000 Passed Openor Reading Placed Calndr, Third Reading Placed Calndr, Third Reading Sent to the Governor Governor approved		11p1 17	
Apr 23 Apr 25 Apr 25 Apr 29 Assigned to Judiciary Recommended do pass 009-000-000 Placed Calndr, Second Reading May 08 Second Reading Placed Calndr, Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Jul 28 Governor approved		Apr 18	
Apr 25 Apr 29 May 07 May 08 May 09 May 09 Assigned to Judiciary Recommended do pass 009-000-000 Placed Calndr,Second Reading Placed Calndr,Third Reading Placed Calndr,Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Jul 28 Governor approved			
Apr 29 May 07 Recommended do pass 009-000-000 Placed Caindr, Second Reading May 08 Second Reading Placed Caindr, Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved			
May 07 Recommended do pass 009-000-000 Placed Calndr, Second Reading May 08 Second Reading Placed Calndr, Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved			
Placed Calndr, Second Reading May 08 Second Reading Placed Calndr, Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved			
May 08 Second Reading Placed Calndr, Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved		may or	
Placed Calndr, Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved		May 08	
May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved		May 00	
Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved		May 00	
Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Jul 28 Governor approved		May 07	
Jul 28 Governor approved		Iun 06	
1 Obble Act 30-0241 Elective date 30-01-01		Jul 20	
	_		TODDIC ACT 90-0241 Effective date 90-01-01

HB-2123 BROSNAHAN.

New Act

Creates the Electronic Fingerprinting Act (short title only). HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to:

New Act

Adds reference to:

```
730 ILCS 5/3-14-1.5
```

Deletes the title and everything after the enacting clause. Amends the Unified Code of Corrections. Provides that a person released from the custody of the Illinois Department of Corrections who will reside in a county over 3,000,000 shall present himself or herself to the Sheriffs Office for processing by the Sheriff's Criminal Apprehension and Booking System (CABS) within 5 days or within 120 hours of re-

```
lease. Effective June 1, 1998.
FISCAL NOTE, AMENDED (Dept. of Corrections)
      There will be a minimal fiscal impact on this Dept. CORRECTIONAL NOTE, AMENDED
      No change from DOC fiscal note
      STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1
      HB2123, with H-am 1, fails to create a State Mandate.
      JUDICIAL NOTE, H-AM 1
      There may be an increase in judicial workloads; it is not pos-
      sible to determine impact on the number of judges needed.
      HOME RULE NOTE, H-AM 1
      HB2123, with H-am 1, does not preempt home rule authority.
      Mar 10 1997
                   First reading
                                               Referred to Rules
      Mar 11
                                               Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law
      Mar 21
                          Amendment No.01
                                               JUD-CRIMINAL H
                                                                        Adopted
                                               Do Pass Amend/Short Debate
                                                 013-001-001
                     Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt
      Apr 07
                                               Fiscal Note Requested AS
                                                 AMENDED/ROSKAM
                                               St Mandate Fis Nte RegAS
                                                 AMENDED/ROSKÁM
                                               Correctional Note Requested AS
                                                 AMENDED/ROSKAM
                                               Judicial Note Request AS
                                                 AMENDED/ROSKAM
                     Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
      Apr 08
                                               Fiscal Note Filed
                                               Correctional Note Filed AS
                                                 AMENDED
                     Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
                                               St Mandate Fis Note Filed
      Apr 11
                     Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
      Apr 16
                                               Judicial Note Filed
                     Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
      Apr 18
                                               Home Rule Note Filed
                     Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
                     Second Reading-Short Debate
      Apr 23
                     Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate
                                               Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
      Apr 25
```

HB-2124 HOLBROOK.

720 ILCS 5/31A-1.1 from Ch. 38, par. 31A-1.1 720 ILCS 5/31A-1.2 from Ch. 38, par. 31A-1.2

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Provides that cigarettes and tobacco products are contraband items that cannot be brought into or possessed in a prison or penitentiary. Provides that violation is a Class 4 felony. Provides that delivery of contraband cigarettes or tobacco products to an inmate by an employee of the penal institution is a Class 3 felony. Establishes exemption for prisoners performing duties in correctional industries programs.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Provides that it is not a violation of bringing contraband into a penal institution or possessing contraband in a penal institution for an employee of a penal institution to possess cigarettes or tobacco products.

```
NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional
    Mar 10 1997 First reading
                                           Referred to Rules
    Mar 11
                                           Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law
    Mar 21
                       Amendment No.01
                                           JUD-CRIMINAL H
                                                                    Adopted
                                           Motion Do Pass Amended-Lost
                                             003-006-003 HJUB
                                           Remains in CommiJudiciary II -
                                             Criminal Law
                                           Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
```

1965 HB-2125

HB-2125 CROTTY, MCCARTHY AND BURKE.

70 ILCS 2605/7a from Ch. 42, par. 326a 70 ILCS 2605/7f from Ch. 42, par. 326f 70 ILCS 2605/7g from Ch. 42, par. 326g 70 ILCS 2605/7bb rep.

Amends the Metropolitan Water Reclamation District Act. Prohibits the discharge of sewage, industrial waste, or other wastes into a sanitary district's sewerage system, or the construction, installation, or operation of a sewer or sewerage system that discharges sewage, industrial wastes, or other wastes into the sewage system. Provides that the Board of Commissioners of a sanitary district may assess any penalties against a person who makes a prohibited discharge. Sets procedures for hearings to assess civil penalties. Provides that the civil penalty shall be a lien on the property of the person making the discharge. Provides that the sanitary district may issue a permit and approve the plans for any sewerage system that will be connected to the sanitary district's sewage system. Deletes current provisions empowering the sanitary district to require municipalities to obtain approval of all plans and specifications for the construction of sewers connecting with the sanitary district. Provides that a person causing an intentional discharge of industrial wastes or other wastes through mobile or portable equipment shall be liable for the costs of seizure, storage, and disposal of the mobile or portable equipment. Contains other provisions. Effective immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes everything. Amends the Metropolitan Water Reclamation District Act. Prohibits the discharge of sewage, industrial waste, or other wastes into a sanitary district's sewerage system, or the construction, installation, or operation of a sewer or sewerage system that discharges sewage, industrial wastes, or other wastes into the sewage system. Provides that the Board of Commissioners of a sanitary district may assess any penalties against a person who makes a prohibited discharge. Sets procedures for hearings to assess civil penalties. Provides that the civil penalty shall be a lien on the property of the person making the discharge. Provides that the sanitary district may issue a permit and approve the plans for any sewerage system that will be connected to the sanitary district's sewage system. Deletes current provision empowering the sanitary district to require municipalities to obtain approval of all plans and specifications for the construction of sewers connecting with the sanitary district. Provides that a person causing an intentional discharge of industrial wastes or other wastes through mobile or portable equipment shall be liable for the costs of seizure, storage, and disposal of the mobile or portable equipment. Contains other provisions. Effective immediately,

FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (DCCA)

There will be no fiscal impact upon the District.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (DCCA) HB2125, with H-am 1, creates a due process mandate for which no reimbursement is required. DCCA received information from the Metropolitan Water Reclamation District indicating that

this amendment accommodates a District request.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Executive

Mar 19 Fiscal Note Requested AS AMENDED

St Mandate Fis Nte RegAS

AMENDED STEPHENS

Committee Executive

Mar 20 Amendment No.01 EXECUTIVE H Adopted Do Pass Amend/Short Debate

015-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 14 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Fiscal Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 16 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Added As A Co-sponsor MCCARTHY Added As A Co-sponsor BURKE Apr 18 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot075-034-003

Apr 23 Arrive Senate

Placed Calendr, First Reading

Chief Sponsor RAUSCHENBERGER Apr 29 First reading Referred to Rules

Assigned to Local Government & May 01

Elections

May 10 Refer to Rules/Rul 3-9(a)

HB-2126 CURRIE.

305 ILCS 5/4-0.5

Amends the Aid to Families with Dependent Children Article of the Illinois Public Aid Code. Makes a technical change in provisions regarding the termination of the AFDC program on December 31, 1998.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 2126 fails to create a State mandate

Mar 10 1997 First reading

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 11 Mar 21

Referred to Rules Assigned to Human Services St Mandate Fis Note Filed Committee Human Services

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2127 CURRIE.

305 ILCS 5/5-2.3

Amends the Medical Assistance Article of the Illinois Public Aid Code. Makes a stylistic change in provisions regarding rights concerning institutionalization.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 2127 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Public Aid)

There will be no fiscal impact on this Dept.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Human Services

Mar 20 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo006-004-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested ZICKUS

St Mandate Fis Nte RegZICKUS

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Filed Apr 08

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 14 Second Reading-Stnd Debate

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

Re-committed to Rules Apr 18

HB-2128 CURRIE.

Mar 21

10 ILCS 5/4-8.02

from Ch. 46, par. 4-8.02

Amends the Election Code. Makes technical changes to the Section concerning disabled voter's identification cards.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2129 CURRIE.

20 ILCS 1305/1-5

Amends the Department of Human Services Act. Makes a technical change in provisions dealing with the purpose of the Act.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 2129 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Human Services Mar 21 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Committee Human Services Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

1967 HB-2130

HB-2130 CURRIE.

105 ILCS 5/18-8

from Ch. 122, par. 18-8

Amends the School Code. Makes a technical change in the State aid formula.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Elementary & Secondary Education

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2131 BURKE.

70 ILCS 2605/11.3

from Ch. 42, par. 331.3

Amends the Metropolitan Water Reclamation District Act. Allows a sanitary district to use competitive selection and the prequalification of bidders in connection with 2-phase design/build selection procedures. Sets the requirements for 2-phase design/build selection procedures.

FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)

The exact amount of the savings is unknown, but the District indicates that they expect the savings to be substantial.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB 2131 fails to meet the definition of a State mandate.

HOME RULE NOTE

HB2131 does not preempt home rule authority.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Executive

Mar 19 Fiscal Note Requested STEPHENS

St Mandate Fis Nte ReqSTEPHENS
Committee Executive

Mar 20 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo008-007-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 14 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Fiscal Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt
Apr 18 Home Rule Note RequestBLACK

Home Rule Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 19 Second Reading-Stnd Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2132 KOSEL - LOPEZ - CHURCHILL.

New Act

Creates the School Reporting of Drug Violations Act. Requires the chief administrative officer of a school to report to the police the delivery of cannabis and controlled substances occurring in a school, on school grounds, on a public way within 1,000 feet of a school, or on a school conveyance. Effective immediately.

FISCAL NOTE (State Board of Education) No calculable fiscal impact for school districts. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE (SBE) No calculable fiscal impact for school districts.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1

Provides that the principal or chief administrative officer must report the criminal activity within 48 hours of becoming aware of the incident. Provides that a person who knowingly violates the reporting requirements is guilty of a petty offense for which the court may impose a fine of up to \$500 for each incident. Provides that it is the duty of the principal of a public elementary or secondary school to report the criminal activity rather than the chief administrative officer of the school.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Deletes provision that a person who knowingly violates the reporting requirements is guilty of a petty offense for which the court may impose a fine of up to \$500 for each incident.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Elementary & Secondary

Education

Mar 20 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 021-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Mar 28		Fiscal Note Filed	
		St Mandate Fis Note Filed	1
	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt		
Apr 08	Second Reading-Short Deb	ate	
-	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht D		
Apr 12	Added As A Joint Sponsor		
•	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot	114-000-001	
Apr 14	Arrive Senate		
	Placed Calendr, First Readr	ng	
	Chief Sponsor RADOGNO		
Apr 15	First reading	Referred to Rules	
p	Added as Chief Co-sponsor		
Apr 23	indicate as contract to sponder	Assigned to Education	
Apr 30		Recommended do pass 00	9-000-001
p- 00	Placed Calndr, Second Read		, 000 001
May 08	Filed with Secretary	B	
1,14, 00	Amendment No.01	RADOGNO	
	Amendment referred t		
	Second Reading	o skez	
	Placed Calndr, Third Reading	nø	
	Amendment No.01		
	Rules refers to	SESE	
May 14	Amendment No.01	RADOGNO	
	1 21101121110111 1 (010 1	Be adopted	
	Recalled to Second Reading		
	Amendment No.01	RADOGNO	Adopted
	Placed Calndr, Third Reading		- Larop Cara
May 15	Filed with Secretary		
,	Amendment No.02	RADOGNO	
	Amendment referred t		
	Amendment No.02	RADOGNO	
		Be approved consideration	
•	Recalled to Second Reading		
	Amendment No.02	RADOGNO	Adopted
	Placed Calndr, Third Readi	ng	-
May 16	Third Reading - Passed 055	5-002-000	
•	Arrive House		
	Place Cal Order Concurren	ce 01,02	
	Motion Filed Concur		
	Motion Filed Concur		
	Refer to Rules/Rul 75(a)		
	Place Cal Order Concurren	ice 01,02	
May 17		Be approved consideration	l
	Place Cal Order Concurren		
May 19	Added As A Co-sponsor CI	HURCHILL	
May 20	H Concurs in S Amend. 01	,02/116-000-000	
	Passed both Houses		
Jun 18	Sent to the Governor		
Aug 15	Governor approved	T	
	PUBLIC ACT 90-0395	Effective date 97-08-15	
2122 IOUN	CONTOM		

HB-2133 JOHNSON,TOM.

New Act

Creates the Sex Offender Polygraph Examination Act. Provides that the Department of State Police, in consultation with the Detection of Deception Examiner Committee, shall establish standards for the polygraph examination of registered sex offenders. Prescribes minimum standards for those examinations. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading Mar 11 Mar 21 Referred to Rules

Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2134 MEYER.

725 ILCS 120/4.5

Amends the Rights of Crime Victims and Witnesses Act. Provides that the supervising authority of a person released on electronic detention or periodic imprison-

1969 HB-2134—Cont.

ment if not the Department of Corrections shall, upon written request, notify the victim or other concerned citizen of the release of the prisoner. Effective immediately.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2135 MEYER.

410 ILCS 70/6.4

from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 87-6.4

Amends the Sexual Assault Survivors Emergency Treatment Act. Provides that a victim of a sex offense may request a test of blood, urine, or other bodily substances for the presence of drugs. Establishes procedures for the chemical analysis of the tests. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading Mar 11

Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2136 JOHNSON, TOM:

730 ILCS 5/1-1-2

from Ch. 38, par. 1001-1-2

Amends the Unified Code of Corrections. Makes a technical change in the purpose Section of the Act.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Mar 11

Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2137 ROSKAM.

720 ILCS 5/1-1

from Ch. 38, par. 1-1

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Makes a technical change in the short title Section.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2138 ROSKAM - TURNER, JOHN - CURRIE - JOHNSON, TOM - TUR-NER, ART.

725 ILCS 5/102-3

from Ch. 38, par. 102-3

Amends the Code of Criminal Procedure of 1963. Makes grammatical changes in Section construing singular, plural, masculine, and feminine terms.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Corrections)

HB2138 has no fiscal or prison population impact on DOC.

CORRECTIONAL NOTE

No change from DOC fiscal note.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 725 ILCS 5/102-3

Adds reference to:

725 ILCS 5/116-3 new

730 ILCS 5/3-6-3

from Ch. 38, par. 1003-6-3 735 ILCS 5/2-1401 from Ch. 110, par. 2-1401

Deletes the title and everything after the enacting clause. Amends the Code of Criminal Procedure of 1963, the Unified Code of Corrections, and the Code of Civil Procedure. Provides that a defendant may make a motion before the trial court that entered the judgment of conviction in his or her case for the performance of fingerprint or forensic DNA testing on evidence that was secured in relation to the tests which resulted in the defendant's conviction, but which was not subject to the testing because it was not available at the time of trial. Provides that sanctions against frivolous lawsuits apply to these motions if they meet the criteria applicable to those sanctions.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Mar 21 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 014-001-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 09 Added As A Joint Sponsor TURNER, JOHN

Apr 10	Amendment No.01 Amendment referred	ROSKAM to HRUL
	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Added As A Co-sponsor JO	
	Added As A Co-sponsor CU Second Reading-Short Deb	JRRIE
	•	Fiscal Note Requested DART
		Correctional Note Requested DART Judicial Note Request DART
		Pension Note Requestd DART
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debat	State Debt Note Requested DART
Apr 11	Amendment No.01	ROSKAM
	Rules refers to Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debat	HJUB e
Apr 12	Amendment No.01	ROSKAM
		Be adopted Fiscal Note Request W/drawn
		Correctional Note Requested WITHDRAWN/DART
		Judicial Note Request WITHDRAWN/DART
		Pension Note Requestd WITHDRAWN/DART
		State Debt Note Requested
		WITHDRAWN/DART Fiscal Note Filed
	*	Correctional Note Filed
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debat	
Apr 14	Added As A Co-sponsor TU Amendment No.01	ROSKAM Adopted
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht D	9bt
Apr 15 Apr 16	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot Arrive Senate	107-011-000
	Chief Sponsor PETKA	
	Placed Calendr, First Readr First reading	ng Referred to Rules
Apr 23	That reading	Assigned to Judiciary
Apr 30	Placed Calndr, Second Read	Recommended do pass 009-000-000
M ay 01	Second Reading	mig
May 00	Placed Calndr, Third Readi	
May 09	Added as Chief Co-sponsor Third Reading - Passed 056	
I 06	Passed both Houses	
Jun 06 Jul 23	Sent to the Governor Governor approved	
	PUBLIC ACT 90-0141	Effective date 98-01-01
HB-2139 ROSKA		
705 ILCS 405/5-2		7, par. 805-2
		akes stylistic changes in Section relat-
Mar 10 1997	nquency proceedings. First reading	Referred to Rules
Mar 11	-	Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law
Mar 21	Na	Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
HB-2140 ROSKA 730 ILCS 5/5-5-1		8, par. 1005-5-1
		Makes a grammatical change in Sec-
tion specifying the	classification of offenses.	Trans a Branning transcript in 1000
Mar 10 1997	First reading	Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Mar 21		Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
HB-2141 ROSKA	ıM.	/(~/
735 ILCS 5/2-102		10, par. 2-102
A	-COLUDNO - to Mate	

Amends the Code of Civil Procedure. Makes a grammatical change in relation to venue of corporations, partnerships, and unincorporated associations.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2142 CROSS.

> 720 ILCS 5/12-1 from Ch. 38, par. 12-1

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Makes a grammatical change in assault statute.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HR-2143 CROSS.

> 735 ILCS 5/2-103 from Ch. 110, par. 2-103

Amends the Code of Civil Procedure. Makes a grammatical change in the Sec-

tion relating to venue in certain civil cases.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2144 CROSS.

725 ILCS 5/103-3 from Ch. 38, par. 103-3

Amends the Code of Criminal Procedure of 1963. Makes grammatical changes in Section granting arrested persons the right to communicate with an attorney and a family member.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Mar 11

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2145 CROSS.

> 730 ILCS 5/5-1-9 from Ch. 38, par. 1005-1-9

Amends the Unified Code of Corrections. Makes a technical change in definition of felony.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Mar 11

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Mar 21

KRAUSE - RONEN - LINDNER - FEIGENHOLTZ AND WAIT. **HB-2146**

705 ILCS 405/5-6 from Ch. 37, par. 805-6

Amends the Juvenile Court Act of 1987. Permits a juvenile police officer to appoint a youth peer jury to assign public or community service to a minor who committed an act constituting an offense that is not a crime of violence.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 2146 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

FISCAL NOTE (Office of Ill. Courts)

It cannot be determine what fiscal impact the bill will have on

the Judicial Branch.

JUDICIAL NOTE

It has been determined that the bill would neither decrease or increase the need for the number of judges in the state.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Children & Youth

Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 011-000-000 Mar 19

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested LINDNER St Mandate Fis Nte ReqLINDNER

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Mar 25 Added As A Co-sponsor LINDNER

Added As A Co-sponsor FEIGENHOLTZ

Apr 03 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 07 Fiscal Note Filed Judicial Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot118-000-000 Apr 14 Added As A Co-sponsor WAIT

Apr 15 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr, First Reading

HB-2147 RONEN - DAVIS, MONIQUE - JONES, LOU.

New Act

Creates the Youth Crime Prevention Consortium Act. Authorizes universities, colleges, and community colleges located in the same county to form a consortium that operates to supply an educational component to youth crime prevention programs organized by local communities within that county. Provides that the consortium shall develop and implement a curriculum offering one or more courses for academic credit at an institution of higher learning that is part of the consortium. Provides that the course or courses are to be offered in disciplines normally associated with young people, their families, or the criminal justice system and that as part of each such course students are to be required to provide adult mentoring and leadership to community youth during informal, safe opportunities organized by and in local communities as part of their youth crime prevention programs.

FISCAL NOTE (Board of Higher Education)

HB2147 does not require the expenditure of State funds and will

not affect State revenues

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB2147 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

HOME RULE NOTE

HB 2147 does not preempt home rule authority.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Children & Youth Mar 19 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 011-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested LINDNER St Mandate Fis Nte RegLINDNER

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Mar 21 Fiscal Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 07 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 10 Home Rule Note Filed

Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Short Dbt

3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot115-003-000 Apr 15

Added As A Joint Sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE

Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, LOU

Arrive Senate Apr 16

Placed Calendr, First Reading

Apr 24 Chief Sponsor OBAMA

Apr 25 First reading Referred to Rules Apr 29 Assigned to Education

May 09 Recommended do pass 009-000-000

Placed Calndr, Second Reading

May 13 Second Reading

Placed Calndr, Third Reading

May 14 Added as Chief Co-sponsor HALVORSON Third Reading - Passed 056-001-000

Passed both Houses

Jun 12 Sent to the Governor Jul 22 Governor approved

PUBLIC ACT 90-0129 Effective date 98-01-01

RONEN - BRADY. HB-2148

730 ILCS 5/5-5-7

from Ch. 38, par. 1005-5-7

Amends the Unified Code of Corrections. Extends the immunity of a governmental entity or its employees for injury or loss received by a person performing public or community service to such service ordered by a juvenile police officer or his or her agent (now the service must be ordered by the court for the immunity to apply).

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Children & Youth Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Mar 21

Apr 09 Added As A Joint Sponsor BRADY

HR-2149 RONEN - BRADY.

705 ILCS 405/1-12 from Ch. 37, par. 801-12

Amends the Juvenile Court Act of 1987. Includes in the provision that exempts from liability the State, units of local government, and probation departments for injury or loss a person might receive while performing community service ordered by a juvenile police officer (now the immunity applies only to community service ordered by the court).

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE HB2149 fails to create a State mandate. HOME RULE NOTE HB 2149 does not preempt home rule authority. FISCAL NOTE (Administrative Office of Illinois Courts) There may be a reduction of local gov't, expenditures; it is not possible to determine the amount of this impact. Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Children & Youth Mar 19 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 011-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Fiscal Note Requested LINDNER St Mandate Fis Nte RegLINDNER Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt St Mandate Fis Note Filed Apr 07 Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Home Rule Note Filed Apr 10 Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 11 Added As A Joint Sponsor BRADY Fiscal Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Second Reading-Short Debate Apr 23 Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Apr 25 HB-2150 CROSS.

New Act

Creates the Optometrists Lien Act. Provides that every licensed optometrist practicing in Illinois shall have a lien upon all claims and causes of action for the amount of his or her reasonable charges. Provides for notice and service of the lien. Provides that payment in good faith to a person other than the licensed optometrist prior to the service of notice of the lien shall, to the extent of the payment made, bar or prevent the creation of a lien. Provides for attachment of the lien to any verdict, judgment, order, or compromise settlement in any suit or action by the injured person based on a negligent or wrongful act. Provides for the examination of a licensed optometrist's records by the injured person. Provides that failure to comply with the provisions of this Act shall cause the lien to become null and void. Provides for the adjudication of claims under this Act. Provides that no lien under this Act affects the priority of any liens under the Attorneys Lien Act or the Hospital Lien Act. First reading Referred to Rules

1V141 10 1771	THISTICAUME	Keleffed to Kules
Mar 11		Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law
Mar 21		Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 011-000-000
	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht D	bt
Apr 08	Second Reading-Short Deb	pate
•	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht I	Obt.
Apr 15	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Voi	t118-000-000
Apr 16	Arrive Senate	
•	Placed Calendr, First Read	ng
Apr 17	Chief Sponsor BERMAN	
•	Added as Chief Co-sponsor	r GEO-KARIS
Apr 18	First reading	Referred to Rules
Apr 24		Assigned to Judiciary
May 07		Recommended do pass 009-000-000
	Placed Calndr Second Rea	

May 08

Second Reading

Placed Calndr, Third Reading

May 13

Third Reading - Passed 055-001-000 Passed both Houses

Jun 11

Sent to the Governor Governor approved

Jul 23 Governor app

PUBLIC ACT 90-0165 Effective date 98-01-01

HB-2151 FEIGENHOLTZ.

20 ILCS 1605/29 new

Amends the Illinois Lottery Law. Provides that the Department of the Lottery shall publish a report showing the source and destination of all moneys collected, held, and distributed by the Department.

Mar 10 19 Mar 11

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 21

Assigned to Revenue Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2152 FEIGENHOLTZ – LANG.

735 ILCS 5/12-112 750 ILCS 5/505 750 ILCS 45/15 from Ch. 110, par. 12-112 from Ch. 40, par. 505 from Ch. 40, par. 2515

Amends the Illinois Marriage and Dissolution of Marriage Act and the Illinois Parentage Act of 1984 to provide that the court may pierce the ownership veil of an entity to discover assets of a non-custodial parent held in the name of that entity if there is a financial unity of interest between the two. Provides that the court may order discovery of the assets and compel the application of any discovered assets toward payment on the judgment for support if the non-custodial parent and the entity maintain records together, fail to maintain an arms length relationship between themselves with regard to any assets, or the non-custodial parent transfers assets to the entity with the intent to perpetrate a fraud on the custodial parent. Amends the Code of Civil Procedure in provisions regarding enforcement of judgments to provide for enforcement against assets discovered under this procedure.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE HB2152 fails to create a State Mandate.

HIDIOIAL NOTE

JUDICIAL NOTE

Impact on the need to increase the number of judges in the

State cannot be determined.

FISCAL NOTE (Office of Ill. Courts)

Fiscal impact on the Judicial Branch cannot be determined.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Provides that assets discovered under the procedure described shall be subject to attachment or other provisional remedy in accordance with the procedure prescribed by the Code of Civil Procedure.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Provides that the court may not authorize attachment of property or any other provisional remedy under provisions of the Code of Civil Procedure regarding what is liable to enforcement unless the court has obtained jurisdiction over the entity holding title to the property by proper service on that entity. With respect to assets which are real property, no order entered under provisions regarding piercing the ownership veil to enforce a support order shall affect the rights of bona fide purchasers, mortgagees, judgment creditors, or other lien holders who acquire their interests in the property prior to the time a notice of lis pendens pursuant to the Code of Civil Procedure or a copy of the order is placed of record in the office of the recorder of deeds for the county in which the real property is located.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules Assigned to Revenue

Mar 11 Mar 12

Re-assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law

Mar 20

Added As A Joint Sponsor LANG

Mar 21

Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 011-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested CROSS Judicial Note Request CROSS

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 11	St Mandate Fis Note Filed
Apr 14	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Fiscal Note Filed
	Judicial Note Filed
Apr 16	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Second Reading-Short Debate
Арі 10	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt
Apr 18	Relld 2nd Rdng-Short Debate
Apr 10	Amendment No.01 FEIGENHOLTZ
	Amendment referred to HRUL
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate
Apr 19	Amendment No.01 FEIGENHOLTZ
	Be adopted
	Amendment No.01 FEIGENHOLTZ Adopted
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt
Apr 24	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot114-000-000
Apr 25	Arrive Senate
•	Placed Calendr, First Reading
Apr 29	Chief Sponsor CULLERTON
_	First reading Referred to Rules
Apr 30	Assigned to Judiciary
M ay 07	Recommended do pass 009-000-000
	Placed Calndr, Second Reading
May 08	Filed with Secretary
	Amendment No.01 CULLERTON
	Amendment referred to SRUL
	Amendment No.01 CULLERTON
14- 00	Rules refers to SJUD
M ay 09	Second Reading
May 16	Placed Calndr,Third Reading Amendment No.01 CULLERTON
May 16	Be approved consideration
	Recalled to Second Reading
	Amendment No.01 CULLERTON Adopted
	Placed Calndr, Third Reading
	Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000
	Arrive House
	Place Cal Order Concurrence 01
May 19	Motion Filed Concur
,	Refer to Rules/Rul 75(a)
	Place Cal Order Concurrence 01
May 21	Be approved consideration
	Place Cal Order Concurrence 01
May 22	H Concurs in S Amend. 01/117-001-000
	Passed both Houses
Jun 20	Sent to the Governor
Aug 17	Governor approved
	PUBLIC ACT 90-0476 Effective date 98-01-01
2153 CI	URRIE – LYONS EILEEN – ERWIN – MCKEON – FEIGENHOLTZ AN

HB-2153 CURRIE – LYONS,EILEEN – ERWIN – MCKEON – FEIGENHOLTZ AND RONEN.

725 ILCS 5/112A-14 from Ch. 38, par. 112A-14 750 ILCS 60/214 from Ch. 40, par. 2312-14

Amends the Code of Criminal Procedure of 1963 and the Illinois Domestic Violence Act of 1986. Provides that a respondent who is subject to an order of protection shall be prohibited from purchasing or possessing a firearm while the order is in effect (now the respondent is prohibited from possessing a firearm if the court determines that the respondent has threatened or is likely to use firearms illegally against the petitioner).

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Makes a structural change in Section requiring the court to order that the respondent be prohibited from purchasing a firearm while the order of protection is in effect.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Corrections)
HB 2153 would have no fiscal or prison population impact.
CORRECTIONAL NOTE

No change from DOC fiscal note. FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (Dpt. Corrections) No change from previous fiscal note. CORRECTIONAL NOTE, H-AM 1 No change from previous correctional note. JUDICIAL NOTE, AMENDED The bill would neither decrease nor increase the need for the number of judges in the State. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 HB2153 fails to create a State mandate. Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Mar 11 Fiscal Note Requested BLACK Mar 20 St Mandate Fis Nte RegBLACK Correctional Note Requested BLACK Judicial Note Request BLACK Committee Judiciary II - Criminal Law Added As A Joint Sponsor LYONS, EILEEN Added As A Co-sponsor ERWIN Mar 21 Amendment No.01 JUD-CRIMINAL H Adopted Do Pass Amend/Short Debate 009-000-004 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Mar 25 Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Added As A Co-sponsor FEIGENHOLTZ Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Apr 07 Fiscal Note Requested AS AMENDED/ROSKAM St Mandate Fis Nte RegAS AMENDED/ROSKAM Correctional Note Requested AS AMENDED/ROSKAM Judicial Note Request AS AMENDED/ROSKAM Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 08 Fiscal Note Filed Fiscal Note Filed Correctional Note Filed Correctional Note Filed AS AMENDED Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Judicial Note Filed Apr 09 Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt St Mandate Fis Note Filed Apr 10 Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 11 Second Reading-Short Debate

HB-2154 CAPPARELLI – BUGIELSKI.

35 ILCS 120/3a new

Apr 25

Amends the Retailers' Occupation Tax Act. Provides that on July 1, 1997, no tax under that Act shall be imposed on persons engaged in the business of selling tangible personal property at retail. Allows units of local government that impose a retailers' occupation tax to choose not to impose that tax on July 1, 1997. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Added As A Joint Sponsor BUGIELSKI

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

HB-2155 CURRIE.

New Act

Creates the Illinois School Spending Accountability Act. Contains a short title only.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Mar 11 Assigned to Elementary & Secondary Education Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) HB-2156 DEERING - WOOLARD. 520 ILCS 5/1.1 from Ch. 61, par. 1.1 Amends the Wildlife Code. Makes a stylistic change in the short title. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTÉ HB 2156 fails to create a State mandate. FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Natural Resources) HB 2156 has no fiscal impact on this Dept. Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Agriculture & Conservation Added As A Joint Sponsor WOOLARD Mar 20 Mar 21 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo008-007-000 Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 08 Fiscal Note Requested NOLAND St Mandate Fis Nte ReqNOLAND Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 15 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 16 Fiscal Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 18 Re-committed to Rules HB-2157 DART. from Ch. 17, par. 4655 205 ILCS 510/5 Amends the Pawnbroker Regulation Act. Provides that in municipalities in counties having 3,000,000 or more inhabitants, pawnbrokers' record books shall be approved by the police department of the municipality in which the pawnbroker does business. Effective immediately. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE HB2157 fails to create a State mandate. HOME RULE NOTE HB 2157 does not preempt home rule authority. FISCAL NOTE (DCCA) Costs are difficult to determine due to the nature of the bill. Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Local Government Mar 20 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 011-001-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Fiscal Note Requested HUGHES St Mandate Fis Nte RegHUGHES Home Rule Note RequestHUGHES Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 07 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Home Rule Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 09 Fiscal Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 10 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-000-000 Apr 16 Apr 17 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr, First Reading Apr 30 Chief Sponsor O'MALLEY Referred to Rules First reading May 01 Assigned to Financial Institutions May 08 Recommended do pass 007-000-000 Placed Calndr, Second Reading Second Reading May 09 Placed Calndr, Third Reading May 13 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 11 Sent to the Governor

Jul 03

Governor approved

PUBLIC ACT 90-0056 Effective date 97-07-03

HB-2158 1978

HB-2158 HOWARD.

705 ILCS 405/5-2

from Ch. 37, par. 805-2

Amends the Juvenile Court Act of 1987. Makes a grammatical change in venue Section of delinquency Article.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Corrections)

No fiscal or prison population impact on DOC. CORRECTIONAL NOTE

No change from DOC fiscal note.

JUDICIAL NOTE

There would be no increase or decrease in the need for the

number of judges.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB2158 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Mar 21 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo008-007-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 02 Fiscal Note Filed

Correctional Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Judicial Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 07

St Mandate Fis Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 08 Second Reading-Stnd Debate

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

Re-committed to Rules Apr 18

HB-2159 HOWARD.

720 ILCS 5/24-1

Apr 04

from Ch. 38, par. 24-1

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Makes a grammatical change in unlawful use of weapons statute.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Mar 21 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2160 CURRIE.

New Act

Creates the Forensic Testing Act (short title only).

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Mar 21 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2161 SCOTT.

70 ILCS 2805/32a.3

from Ch. 42, par. 443a.3

Amends the Sanitary District Act of 1936. Provides that before a sanitary district may annex unincorporated territory of 60 acres or less, the record owners of all parcels to be annexed shall be notified.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB 2161 creates a "local government organization and structure

mandate" which does not require State reimbursement.

HOME RULE NOTE

HB 2161 does not preempt home rule authority.

FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)

Costs are difficult to determine due to the nature of the bill.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Adds reference to:

70 ILCS 2405/8 from Ch. 42, par. 307 70 ILCS 2805/10 from Ch. 42, par. 421

Amends the Sanitary District Act of 1917 and further amends the Sanitary District Act of 1936. Provides that if a sanitary district acquires real property by condemnation, then the district may not sell or lease any portion of the property.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Adds reference to:

70 ILCS 2805/8.1 new 70 ILCS 2805/8.2 new

Further amends the Sanitary District Act of 1936 to provide that a sanitary district may, by contract, reimburse some or all of the expenses of persons who paid for a sewer to be dedicated to the district if the sewer will be used for the benefit of property whose owners did not contribute to the cost of the sewer's construction. Provides that the reimbursement shall be made from user fees collected from the benefitted property owners who did not contribute to the cost of constructing the sewer. Provides that the contract shall be filed with the recorder of each county in which all or part of the property affected by the contract is located to notify potential property buyers of the user fee. Effective immediately.

CONFERENCE COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 1.

Recommends that the House concur in S-ams 1 and 2.

Recommends that the bill be further amended as follows:

Adds reference to: 30 ILCS 550/3 55 ILCS 5/5-1041 from Ch. 34, par. 5-1041 from Ch. 34, par. 5-1042 from Ch. 34, par. 5-1042 from Ch. 34, par. 5-1042 from Ch. 24, par. 11-12-8 from Ch. 24, par. 11-12-8

Amends the Public Construction Bond Act, the Counties Code, and the Illinois Municipal Code. Provides that a county or municipality may not require a cash bond from a builder or developer to guarantee completion of a project improvement when the builder or developer has filed with the county or municipality an irrevocable letter of credit, surety bond, or letter of commitment issued by a bank, savings and loan association, or insurance company (now an irrevocable letter of credit). Further amends the Counties Code and the Municipal Code. Provides that the Sections concerning bonding requirements in relation to maps, plats, and subdivisions are subject to the provisions (i) that state that a county or municipality may not require a cash bond if an irrevocable letter of credit is filed and (ii) that set out the duties of the county or municipality concerning cash bonds.

GOVERNOR'S AMENDATORY VETO MESSAGE

First reading

Recommends technical changes to amendatory provisions of the Counties Code. Recommends changes to amendatory provisions of the Sanitary District Act of 1917 and the Sanitary District Act of 1936. Provides that after a sanitary district acquires real property by condemnation, the district may not sell or lease the property for 10 years and then must first offer the property to the previous owner. Provides that if the district cannot execute a contract with the previous owner within 60 days from the initial offer, then the district may offer the property to another person.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; State Mandates Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Local Government Mar 21 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 017-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Fiscal Note Requested HUGHES St Mandate Fis Nte ReqHUGHES Home Rule Note RequestHUGHES Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 03 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Home Rule Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 09 Fiscal Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 10 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 11 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot115-000-000 Apr 14 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr, First Reading Chief Sponsor KLEMM

Referred to Rules

Apr 23		Assigned to Local Government & Elections
Apr 29 May 06	Amendment No.01	Postponed LOCAL GOVERN S Adopted
may 00	7 Milestatione 140.01	Recommnded do pass as amend 006-000-000
	Placed Calndr, Second Rea	adng
May 07	Second Reading Placed Calndr, Third Read	ling
May 09	Filed with Secretary	
	Amendment No.02	KLEMM
May 13	Amendment referred Amendment No.02	KLEMM
	Rules refers to	SLGV
May 15	Amendment No.02	KLEMM Be adopted
	Recalled to Second Reading	ng
	Amendment No.02	KLEMM Adopted
May 16	Placed Calndr, Third Read Third Reading - Passed 05	
1114) 10	Arrive House	
37 17	Place Cal Order Concurre	ence 01,02
May 17	Motion Filed Concur Refer to Rules/Rul 75(a)	
	Place Cal Order Concurre	nce 01.02
May 19	Motion Filed Non-Concur	· 01,02/SCOTT
May 20	H Noncorr in S Amend.	
May 20 May 21	Secretary's Desk Non-con Filed with Secretary	cui 01,02
	_	Mtn refuse recede-Sen Amend
May 22	S Refuses to Recede Amer	
	S Requests Conference Co Sen Conference Comm Ap	ontd 1ST/KLEWW ontd 1ST/KLEWW
		BUTLER, BOMKE,
Ma 27	San Conformed Comm. As	SMITH, GARCIA
May 27	Sen Conference Comm Ap	KLEMM, BUTLER,
		BOMKE, BOWLES,
	Harakara A. Dan Goof Go	TROTTER
	Hse Accede Req Conf Conference Comm A	
		LOPEZ, HANNIG,
M 21	TT	CHURĆHILL & HUGHES
May 31	House report submitted Conf Comm Rpt referred	to 1ST/HRUL
	Com Comm rept reletive	Be approved consideration
	Filed with Secretary	Confessor Committee Bonant
	Conf Comm Rpt referred	Conference Committee Report to SRIII.
	•	Conference Committee Report
	Rules refers to	SLGV
	House Conf. report Adopt	Conference Committee Report
	,	Be approved consideration
J un 01	Senate report submitted	2 /5 vota required
	Senate Conf. report Adop	3/5 vote required) ted 1ST/057-000-000
	Both House Adoptd Conf	rpt 1ST
I 27	Passed both Houses	
Jun 27 Aug 22	Sent to the Governor Governor amendatory vet	0
	Placed Cal. Amendatory	Veto
Oct 28	Mtn fild accept amend ve	
	Motion referred to	HRUL App For Consider - Complace
	Placed Cal. Amendatory	Veto
Oct 30	A A TI TI	3/5 vote required
	Accept Amnd Veto-House Arrive Senate	e rass 117-000-000
	Placed Cal. Amendatory	Veto
	,	

Nov 12 Mtn fild accept amend veto KLEMM

Accept Amnd Veto-Sen Pass 057-000-000

Bth House Accept Amend Veto Return to Gov-Certification

Dec 11 Return to Gov-Certification
Dec 12 Governor certifies changes

PUBLIC ACT 90-0558 Effective date 97-12-12

HB-2162 SCOTT.

735 ILCS 5/8-2001 from Ch. 110, par. 8-2001 735 ILCS 5/8-2003 from Ch. 110, par. 8-2003

Amends provisions of the Code of Civil Procedure concerning the inspection of hospital and medical records. Provides that the charges imposed by a hospital or physician for copying records may not exceed a \$15 handling charge plus 20 cents per page.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Mar 21 HB-2163 GIGLIO.

815 ILCS 310/10 new

Amends the Bottled Water Act. Requires each bottle of water of one gallon or more capacity sold in Illinois for human consumption to bear a label stating (i) the date of bottling, (ii) the source of the water, (iii) the mineral content, (iv) the bottling company's name and address, and (v) a statement that the water is potable.

FISCAL NOTE (Office of Attorney General) There will be no fiscal impact on this Dept. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB2163 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Consumer Protection
Mar 20 Fiscal Note Filed
Committee Consumer Protection

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
Apr 07 St Mandate Fis Note Filed
Committee Rules

HB-2164 NOVAK – FEIGENHOLTZ.

415 ILCS 5/22.23a

Amends the Environmental Protection Act to provide that, until the Pollution Control Board adopts rules designating flourescent and high intensity discharge lamps as universal waste, used flourescent and high intensity discharge lamps may be managed under alternative, specified conditions. Requires the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency to seek authorization from the United States Environmental Protection Agency to implement the provisions of the Universal Waste Rule. Effective immediately.

FISCAL IMPACT NOTE (Pollution Control Bd.) There will be no fiscal impact on the PCB.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB 2164 fails to create a State mandate.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes the requirement that the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency seek authorization from the United States Environmental Protection Agency to implement the provisions of the Universal Waste Rule. Instead, provides for the designation of hazardous fluorescent and high intensity discharge lamps as universal waste and requires the Pollution Control Board to adopt rules for the management of those lamps as universal waste within 240 days of the effective date of the amendatory Act.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Adds reference to: New Act 30 II CS 105/5 449 new

30 ILCS 105/5.449 new 215 ILCS 5/2.5 new

Creates the Drycleaner Environmental Response Trust Fund Act to support remediation of drycleaning solvent releases at drycleaning facilities through a reimbursement program for remediation of existing releases and an insurance program for prospective releases. Creates the Drycleaner Environmental Response Trust Fund Council to administer the Act. Authorizes civil and criminal penalties. Establishes a quantity-based drycleaning solvent tax to be imposed on a person purchasing drycleaning solvent for use at the facility. Imposes a one-time drycleaning solvent floor stock tax to be assessed on January 1, 1998. Requires owners or operators of dry cleaning facilities to obtain a license under the Act in order to be eligible for reimbursement and insurance benefits under the Act. Repeals the license fee and sale and transfer fee provisions on July 1, 2007. Prohibits a person from engaging in the business of selling drycleaning solvent on and after January 1, 1998 without a certificate of registration issued by the Department of Revenue. Provides for a transfer of \$375,000 from the General Revenue Fund to the Drycleaner Environmental Response Trust Fund, which, after 6 months, shall be transferred back to the General Revenue Fund. Amends the State Finance Act to add the Drycleaner Environmental Response Trust Fund. Amends the Illinois Insurance Code to exempt the Drycleaner Environmental Response Trust Fund from the provisions of the Code.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 3.

Adds reference to: 415 ILCS 5/3.45 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1003.45 415 ILCS 5/22.48 new 415 ILCS 5/44 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1044

Further amends the Environmental Protection Act to redefine "special waste". Provides that certain industrial process waste and pollution control waste shall be managed as special waste unless the generator provides a specified certification. Sets forth criminal penalties for falsely certifying that waste is not special waste.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 4.

Deletes a provision in the Drycleaner Environmental Response Trust Fund Act stating that hearings concerning matters covered by the Act shall be heard by the Drycleaner Environmental Response Trust Fund Council pursuant to rules adopted by the Council.

CONFERENCE COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 1.

Recommends that the House concur in S-ams 1, 2, 3 and 4.

Recommends that the bill be further amended as follows:

Further amends the Environmental Protection Act to create the criminal offense of Criminal Disposal of Waste and set forth penalties for conviction under that offense. Provides that a person who knowingly violates a provision of the federal Procedures for Asbestos Emission Control is guilty of a Class 4 felony.

	Difficulty Control to Ban	ty of a Class . Itiony.
NOTE(S) THAT MAY	APPLY: Fiscal	
Mar 10 1997	First reading	Referred to Rules
Mar 11	-	Assigned to Environment & Energy
Mar 18		Fiscal Note Filed
		Committee Environment & Energy
Mar 20		Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 018-000-000
11141 20	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Di	
	That car and mag ont at	St Mandate Fis Nte RegHASSERT
	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	51 1/2416400 1 15 1 (10 110-111 155-111
Apr 03	car ora zna Rag om Dot	St Mandate Fis Note Filed
ripi 05	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	De ligation of the latest lines
Apr 08	Second Reading-Short Deb	ate
Api vo	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht D	
	Added As A Joint Sponsor	
Apr 12	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot	
Apr 14	Arrive Senate	114-000-000
Apr 14	Placed Calendr, First Read	
A . 15		ıg
Apr 15	Chief Sponsor MAHAR	D.C. L. D.I
Apr 16	First reading	Referred to Rules
Apr 17		Assigned to Environment & Energy
May 01		Held in committee

May 08	Amendment No.01 ENVIR. & ENE. S Adopte Amendment No.02 ENVIR. & ENE. S Adopte Amendment No.03 ENVIR. & ENE. S Adopte Recommended do pass as amend	d
	009-000-000	
	Placed Calndr, Second Reading	
May 09	Second Reading	
	Placed Calndr, Third Reading	
May 12	Filed with Secretary	
	Amendment No.04 MAHAR	
	Amendment referred to SRUL	
May 13	Amendment No.04 MAHAR	
·	Be approved consideration	
May 15	Recalled to Second Reading	
,	Amendment No.04 MAHAR Adopte	h
	Placed Calndr, Third Reading	_
May 16	Added as Chief Co-sponsor RAUSCHENBERGER	
May 10	Third Reading - Passed 055-000-000	
	Arrive House	
16- 16	Place Cal Order Concurrence 01,02,03,04	
May 17	Motion Filed Non-Concur 04/NOVAK	
	Place Cal Order Concurrence 01,02,03,04	
May 19	H Noncners in S Amend. 01,02,03,04	
3.5 .00	Secretary's Desk Non-concur 01,02,03,04	
May 20	Mtn refuse recede-Sen Amend	
May 21	S Refuses to Recede Amend 01,02,03,04	
	S Requests Conference Comm 1ST/MAHAR	
	Sen Conference Comm Apptd 1ST/MAHAR,	
	RAUSCHENBERGER,	
	MAITLAND, FARLEY,	
	JACOBS	
May 22	Hse Accede Req Conf Comm 1ST	
	Hse Conference Comm Apptd 1ST/NOVAK,	
	FEIGENHOLTZ,	
	HANNIG,	
	CHURCHILL AND	
	PERSICO	
May 29	Filed with Secretary	
	Conference Committee Report	
	Conf Comm Rpt referred to SRUL	
	Conference Committee Report	
	Rules refers to SENV	
May 30	House report submitted	
	Conf Comm Rpt referred to 1ST/HRUL	
	Rules refers to HENE	
	House report submitted	
May 31	Conference Committee Report	
	Be approved consideration	
	House Conf. report Adopted 1ST/074-038-002	
	Conference Committee Report	
	Be approved consideration	
Jun 01	Senate report submitted	
	3/5 vote required	
	Senate Conf. report Adopted 1ST/058-000-000	
	Both House Adoptd Conf rpt 1ST	
	Passed both Houses	
Jun 27	Sent to the Governor	
Aug 19	Governor approved	
-	PUBLIC ACT 90-0502 Effective date 97-08-19	
2165 SLO	NE.	

HB-2165 SLONE.

510 ILCS 77/12 new

Amends the Livestock Management Facilities Act. Prohibits the commencement of operation of new livestock management or waste handling facilities of 1,000 or greater animal units (and the commencement of operation of the expanded portions of expanded facilities) until 12 months have elapsed from the effective date of rules adopted under this Act. Effective immediately.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Agriculture & Conservation

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2166 BROSNAHAN - CROTTY - MCCARTHY.

30 ILCS 105/5.449 new

415 ILCS 5/9.5 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1009.5

Amends the Environmental Protection Act to impose a fee on facilities that emit toxic air pollutants of 5 cents per pound of toxic air pollutants emitted. Provides that the fees shall be deposited into the Toxic Air Pollution Reduction Fund. Moneys in the Fund shall be used for the Air Pollution Control Division, the Hazardous Waste Research and Information Center, activities under the Illinois Health and Hazardous Substances Registry Act, grants to the Illinois Cancer Society, and costs of collecting the fee. Imposes penalties for violations. Amends the State Finance Act to create the Toxic Air Pollution Reduction Fund. Effective immediately. FISCAL NOTE (EPA)

HB 2166 would generate \$3.15 million to be deposited into the Toxic Air Pollution Reduction Fund. However, this emissions level is decreasing and by the year 2000 is expected to be reduced to 30 to 35 million pounds, generating approximately \$1.5

million to be deposited into the Fund. FISCAL NOTE (Dept. Revenue)

HB2166 does not affect the Department of Revenue.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional; Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor CROTTY

Added As A Co-sponsor MCCARTHY

Mar 11 Assigned to Environment & Energy

Fiscal Note Filed Mar 20

Committee Environment & Energy

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Fiscal Note Filed Mar 28

Committee Rules

HB-2167 LANG.

> 720 ILCS 5/12-1 from Ch. 38, par. 12-1 720 ILCS 5/12-30 750 ILCS 60/223 from Ch. 38, par. 12-30 from Ch. 40, par. 2312-23

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961 and the Illinois Domestic Violence Act of 1986. Provides that the court shall authorize the county to charge a defendant, who is ordered to perform community service for assault or a violation of an order of protection, for the costs of the community service based upon the person's ability to pay for those costs. Also requires the court to require a person convicted of or placed on supervision for violation of an order of protection to perform community service if

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Corrections)

HB 2153 would have no fiscal or prison population impact.

CORRECTIONAL NOTE No change from previous note.

JUDICIAL NOTE

The bill would not increase the need for the number of judges in the State.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB 2167 fails to create a State mandate.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; State Mandates

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Mar 21 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 015-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 07 Fiscal Note Requested ROSKAM

St Mandate Fis Nte ReqROSKAM

Correctional Note Requested ROSKAM

Judicial Note Request ROSKAM

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 08 Fiscal Note Filed

Correctional Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 09

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 15

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 16

Second Reading-Short Debate
Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 18

Judicial Note Filed
St Mandate Fis Note Filed
St Mandate Fis Note Filed
Dt Re-committed to Rules

HB-2168 BRADFORD AND HARTKE.

New Act

Creates the Physician Nondiscrimination Act. Provides that all physicians shall be accorded equal professional status and that the laws of Illinois shall not be construed or administered in a manner that discriminates against any category of physician or medical, chiropractic, or osteopathic college. Provides that violations may be enjoined. Effective immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Removes the statement that it is the policy of the State that any physician may choose to practice within the entire scope of practice designated under the Medical Practice Act of 1987 for his or her category of licensure or limit practice to specialty areas within that scope of practice.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Registration & Regulation Mar 13 Added As A Co-sponsor HARTKE Mar 20 Amendment No.01 REGIS REGULAT H Adopted Motion Do Pass Amended-Lost 003-009-000 HREG Remains in CommiRegistration & Regulation Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2169 KUBIK - HARTKE.

205 ILCS 5/18 from Ch. 17, par. 325 205 ILCS 5/21.2 new 205 ILCS 5/21.3 new 205 ILCS 10/3.071 from Ch. 17, par. 2510.01 205 ILCS 10/3.09 new

Amends the Illinois Banking Act to prohibit a change in control if the persons seeking control would, after obtaining control, control 30% or more of the deposits located in this State. Provides that no state or national bank whose main banking premises are located in another state may merge into or acquire an Illinois bank that has operated as a bank for 5 years or less. Amends the Illinois Bank Holding Company Act of 1957 to restrict mergers with Illinois banks that have operated for 5 years or less and are controlled by an out of State bank. Prohibits combinations that would result in control of 30% or more of the deposits in Illinois. Effective June 1, 1997.

FISCAL NOTE (Office of Banks & Real Estate) HB 2169 should create little or no fiscal impact for this Dept. Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Added As A Joint Sponsor HARTKE Mar 11 Assigned to Financial Institutions Mar 19 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 029-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Mar 21 Fiscal Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot111-000-003 Apr 12 Apr 14 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr, First Reading Apr 22 Chief Sponsor WEAVER,S Apr 23 First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2170 JOHNSON, TOM.

730 ILCS 5/5-8-4 from Ch. 38, par. 1005-8-4

Amends the Unified Code of Corrections. Provides that the court shall not impose a consecutive sentence upon a defendant for offenses that were committed as part of

a single course of conduct unless one of the offenses was against multiple victims or involved multiple offenses against the same victim over different occasions. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Referred to Rules

Mar 21

HB-2171 WINKEL - HOEFT - SCOTT - WOOD.

705 ILCS 405/3-4 705 ILCS 405/3-33 from Ch. 37, par. 803-4 from Ch. 37, par. 803-33

Amends the Juvenile Court Act of 1987. In Article concerning minors requiring authoritative intervention, provides that a law enforcement officer shall return a truant minor to school. If the minor refuses to return to school, the minor shall be held in limited custody. Provides that a truant minor in need of supervision may be held in detention for a period not to exceed 30 days. Effective immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 705 ILCS 405/3-4

Deletes amendatory changes permitting a law enforcement officer to take a truant minor into limited custody. Provides that a chronic truant in a county of less than 2,000,000 inhabitants shall be adjudged a truant minor in need of supervision. Deletes provision permitting the court to order a truant minor in need of supervision to be held in detention for a period not to exceed 30 days. Provides that there is a rebuttable presumption that a chronic truant is a truant minor in need of supervision and a rebuttable presumption that school attendance records of a minor are authentic. Defines chronic truant as that term is defined in the School Code. Provides that dispositional orders concerning truant minors in need of supervision may be enforced by contempt proceedings.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Provides that a dispositional order issued against a truant minor in need of supervision may include a fine, public service, or suspension of a driver's license only if the court has made an express written finding that a truancy prevention program has been offered by the school, regional superintendent of schools, or a community social services agency to the minor. Mar 10 1997 Deformed to Dulan First reading

Mar 10 1997	First reading	Referred to Rules			
Mar 11		Assigned to Judiciary II -	Criminal Law		
	Added As A Joint Sponsor HOEFT				
Mar 21	Amendment No.01	JUD-CRIMINAL H	Adopted		
		Do Pass Amend/Short De	bate		
		015-000-000			
	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht D				
Mar 25	Added As A Co-sponsor S				
Apr 08	Second Reading-Short Del				
Apr 00	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht				
Apr 09					
	Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot109-001-007				
Apr 16		1109-001-007			
Apr 17	Arrive Senate				
4 04	Placed Calendr, First Reading				
Apr 24					
	First reading	Referred to Rules			
Apr 29		Assigned to Judiciary			
May 07		Recommended do pass 00	9-000-000		
	Placed Calndr, Second Reading				
	Filed with Secretary	•			
	Amendment No.01	MAITLAND			
	Amendment referred to SRUL				
May 08	Amendment No.01				
1.1-, 00	1 21101141111111111111111111111111111111	Be approved consideration	1		
May 09	Second Reading	Do approved commentation	•		
may 07	Amendment No.01	MAITLAND	Adopted		
	Placed Calndr, Third Read		Adopted		
May 16					
M ay 16	Third Reading - Passed 05	7-000-000			
	Arrive House	0.1			
	Place Cal Order Concurre	nce UI			

May 17 Motion Filed Concur

Refer to Rules/Rul 75(a)

Place Cal Order Concurrence 01

May 19

Be approved consideration

H Concurs in S Amend. 01/111-000-000

Passed both Houses Sent to the Governor

Jun 17

Aug 14 Governor approved

PUBLIC ACT 90-0380 Effective date 97-08-14

HB-2172 CROSS.

725 ILCS 5/115-4.1

from Ch. 38, par. 115-4.1

Amends the Code of Criminal Procedure of 1963. Makes a grammatical change in Section relating to absent defendants.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 725 ILCS 5/115-4.1 Adds reference to: 725 ILCS 5/115-20 new

Deletes the title and everything after the enacting clause. Amends the Code of Criminal Procedure of 1963. Provides that in a prosecution for a criminal offense, the confession or admission of the defendant or an inculpatory statement of the defendant is sufficient evidence for conviction if there is either corroborating evidence or if the court finds the confession, admission, or inculpatory statement to be trustworthy. Effective immediately.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Adopted JUD-CRIMINAL H

Amendment No.01 Mar 21

Motion Do Pass Amended-Lost

002-007-005 HJUB

Remains in CommiJudiciary II -Criminal Law

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2173 ROSKAM.

720 ILCS 570/315

from Ch. 56 1/2, par. 1315

Amends the Illinois Controlled Substances Act. Adds a heading to Section that prohibits the advertisement of controlled substances to the public by name.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Mar 11

Referred to Rules

Mar 21

Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2174 TURNER, JOHN.

705 ILCS 405/5-1

from Ch. 37, par. 805-1

Amends the Juvenile Court Act of 1987. Makes a technical change in jurisdictional facts Section relating to delinquent minors.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 705 ILCS 405/5-1 Adds reference to: 705 ILCS 405/2-14

from Ch. 37, par. 802-14

Deletes the title and everything after the enacting clause. Amends the Juvenile Court Act of 1987. Provides that an adjudicatory hearing relating to an abused, neglected, or dependent minor shall begin (rather than shall be held) within 90 days of the date of service of process upon the minor, parents, guardian, or legal custodian.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Deletes everything after the enacting clause. Amends the same Section of the Juvenile Court Act of 1987 relating to the time of commencing an adjudicatory hearing in cases involving abused, neglected, and dependent minors. Provides that the adjudicatory hearing must be commenced (rather than held) within 90 days of the date of service of process upon the minor, parents, guardian, and legal custodian. Provides that once commenced, subsequent delay in the proceedings may be allowed by the court when necessary to ensure a fair hearing.

430 ILCS 65/8

725 ILCS 5/115-15 730 ILCS 5/5-4-3

Mar 10 1997	First reading	Referred to Rules	
Mar 11		Assigned to Judiciary	II - Criminal Law
Mar 21	Amendment No.01	JUD-CRIMINAL H Do Pass Amend/Shor	Adopted
		015-000-000	i Debate
	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht		
Apr 08	Second Reading-Short D		
Apr 10	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sh Rcild 2nd Rdng-Short D		
Apr 10	Amendment No.02		
	Amendment referre	ed to HRUL	
Amr. 12	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Det Amendment No.02		
Apr 12	Amendment No.02	TURNER,JOHN Be adopted	
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Del		
Apr 14	Amendment No.02		Adopted
Apr 15	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sh 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/\		
Apr 16	Arrive Senate	/ Ot117-000-000	
	Placed Calendr, First Re	adng	
Apr 30	Chief Sponsor MADIGA First reading	AN Referred to Rules	
May 01	riist reading	Assigned to Judiciary	
May 10	1	Refer to Rules/Rul 3-	
HB-2175 TURNI	ER,JOHN.		
720 ILCS 5/24-1	from Ch	ı. 38, par. 24-1	
	ninal Code of 1961. M		ange in unlawful
use of weapons prov	vision relating to the ca	rrying of a bomb.	
Mar 10 1997 Mar 11	First reading	Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary	II Criminal Law
Mar 21)	Re-Refer Rules/Rul	9(B)
HB-2176 CROSS	3 .		` ,
720 ILCS 550/3	from Ch	ı. 56 1/2, par. 703	
Amends the Car	nnabis Control Act. M	· -	nges in definition
Section of the Act.			
	First reading	Referred to Rules	T
Mar 11 Mar 21		Assigned to Judiciary Re-Refer Rules/Rul	
HB-2177 TENH	, Otter	Re-Reiei Ruies/ Rui	9(D)
510 ILCS 77/10.3			
	estock Management Fa	cilities Act Makes styl	istic changes in a
Section defining "li	vestock management fa	acility".	istic changes in a
Mar 10 1997	First reading	Referred to Rules	
Mar 11	ř	Assigned to Agricultu	
Mar 21		Re-Refer Rules/Rul	` /
HB-2178 TENH NO.	OUSE – JOHNSON,TOM	1 – O'BRIEN – LYONS,E	ILEEN – MAUTI-
20 ILCS 2605/55		n. 127, par. 55a	
20 ILCS 2605/55 20 ILCS 2605/55		n. 127, par. 55a-1 n. 127, par. 55a-4	
30 ILCS 105/5.4	49 new	121, par. 55a-∓	
30 ILCS 105/5.4	50 new		
30 ILCS 505/10.		1. 127, par. 132.10-3	

730 ILCS 5/5-9-1 from Ch. 38, par. 1005-9-1
Amends the State Finance Act to create the LEADS Maintenance Fund and the State Offender DNA Identification System Fund. Amends the Unified Code of Corrections to provide that persons required to submit blood for genetic marker grouping shall pay a fee of \$500 into the State Offender DNA Identification System Fund. Provides that an additional penalty of \$5 (now \$4) for each \$40 shall be add-

from Ch. 38, par. 83-8

from Ch. 38, par. 1005-4-3

ed to fines for certain offenses and the \$1 additional penalty shall be deposited into the LEADS Maintenance Fund. Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois to provide that the Department of State Police may use the LEADS Maintenance Fund to maintain the Law Enforcement Agencies Data System and may use the system to provide information to authorized entities. Amends the Illinois Purchasing Act. Provides that no person or business entity convicted of a felony shall do business with the State from the date of conviction until 5 years (now one year) after the date of completion of the sentence. Amends the Firearm Owners Identification Card Act. Provides that the Department of State Police may deny an application for or revoke and seize a firearm owner's identification card if the Department finds that the applicant or card holder is prohibited from acquiring or possessing a firearm or ammunition by any Illinois or federal law. Changes the name of the Division of Forensic Services and Identification to the Division of Forensic Services and makes corresponding changes to references to the Division in the Unified Code of Corrections and the Code of Criminal Procedure of 1963.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal Referred to Rules Mar 10 1997 First reading Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Added As A Joint Sponsor JOHNSON, TOM Mar 18 Added As A Co-sponsor O'BRIEN Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, EILEEN Added As A Co-sponsor MAUTINO Mar 21 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 015-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot114-000-000 Apr 16 Apr 17 Arrive Senate Chief Sponsor DONAHUE Placed Calendr, First Reading Referred to Rules First reading Apr 25 Assigned to Judiciary May 07 Recommended do pass 009-000-000 Placed Calndr, Second Reading May 08 Second Reading Placed Calndr, Third Reading May 13 Third Reading - Passed 057-001-000 Passed both Houses Jun 11 Sent to the Governor Jul 22 Governor approved PUBLIC ACT 90-0130 Effective date 98-01-01

HB-2179 TENHOUSE - WAIT - NOVAK - BERGMAN.

625 ILCS 5/3-708 from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 3-708 625 ILCS 5/6-101 from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 6-101

Amends the Vehicle Code to provide that a person convicted of a second or subsequent violation for operating a vehicle when registration is suspended for not having insurance is guilty of a Class B misdemeanor. Provides that a person driving without a license or permit and without insurance shall have his or her vehicle impounded.

GOVERNOR'S AMENDATORY VETO MESSAGE

Recommends that a person who is guilty of a Class B misdemeanor for a second or subsequent violation of the provision prohibiting a person from operating a vehicle when the vehicle's registration is suspended for noninsurance be required to pay a fine of not less than \$1,000 and not more than \$2,000.

Note(s) That Ma	y Apply: Correctional	
Mar 10 1997	First reading	Referred to Rules
Mar 11	<u>.</u>	Assigned to Transportation & Motor Vehicles
Mar 18	Added As A Co-sponso	
	Added As A Co-sponso	r NOVAK
Mar 19	•	Do Pass/Consent Calendar 019-000-000
	Consnt Caldr Order 2n	d Read
Apr 10	Cnsent Calendar, 2nd l	Readng
-	Consnt Caldr Order 3rd	d Read

Apr 18	Remvd from Consent Calendar
	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt
	Second Reading-Short Debate
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt
	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot114-000-000
	Added As A Co-sponsor BERGMAN
Apr 23	Arrive Senate
	Placed Calendr, First Reading
Apr 25	Chief Sponsor LAUZEN
A 20	First reading Referred to Rules
Apr 30	Assigned to Transportation
May 07	Recommended do pass 006-000-000
	Placed Calndr, Second Reading
May 00	Added as Chief Co-sponsor PARKER
May 08	Second Reading
May 00	Placed Calndr, Third Reading Third Reading Proceed 057, 000, 000
May 09	Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Passed both Houses
Jun 06	Sent to the Governor
Jul 30	Governor amendatory veto
Jul 30	Placed Cal. Amendatory Veto
Oct 28	Mtn fild accept amend veto #1/TENHOUSE
OCI 20	Motion referred to HRUL
	Placed Cal. Amendatory Veto
Oct 29	App For Consider - Compline
000 27	Accept Amnd Veto-House Pass 117-000-000
Oct 30	Arrive Senate
******	Placed Cal. Amendatory Veto
Nov 12	Mtn fild accept amend veto LAUZEN
Nov 13	Accept Amnd Veto-Sen Pass 057-000-000
	Bth House Accept Amend Veto
Dec 11	Return to Gov-Certification
Dec 12	Governor certifies changes
	PUBLIC ACT 90-0559 Effective date 98-06-01
2180 CURRI	E.
15 ILCS 125/1-1	from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1401
mends the Heal	Ith Maintenance Organization Act to add a caption to the sho
provision.	in the state of particular that to due a caption to the one
	E (Dept. of Insurance)
	rove no fiscal impact on the Dent

HB-2

21

ort title

HB 2180 will have no fiscal impact on the Dept.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 2180 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Health Care Availability &

Access

Mar 17 Fiscal Note Filed Committee Health Care Availability &

Mar 21 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Committee Health Care Availability &

Access

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2181 BOST.

> 30 ILCS 350/10 from Ch. 17, par. 6910 30 ILCS 350/11 from Ch. 17, par. 6911

Amends the Local Government Debt Reform Act. Provides that the ordinance adopted by a governing body under applicable law authorizing bonds shall, in all instances, become effective immediately without publication or posting or any further act or requirement. Deletes similar language that applied only to refunding bonds. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Local Government

Mar 20 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo009-002-002

Picd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 09

Amendment No.01 BOST Amendment referred to HRUL

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Primary Sponsor Changed To BOST Amendment No.01 BOST Rules refers to HLGV

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 10

Second Reading-Stnd Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt Relld 2nd Rdng-Stnd Debate Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 18

Re-committed to Rules

HB-2182 GRANBERG.

210 ILCS 50/3.150 745 ILCS 49/12 new

Amends the Emergency Medical Services (EMS) Systems Act; provides immunity from civil liability for one who teaches first aid or sponsors a first aid course. Amends the Good Samaritan Act; provides immunity from civil liability for one who provides first aid to a victim of an accident, emergency, or natural disaster. Effective immediately.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Public Health)

There would be no fiscal implications to this Dept.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 2182 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law

Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Mar 26 Fiscal Note Filed

Apr 03

Committee Rules St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Committee Rules

HB-2183 DART.

720 ILCS 5/24-1 730 ILCS 5/5-5-3 from Ch. 38, par. 24-1 from Ch. 38, par. 1005-5-3

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Increases the penalties for the sale, manufacture, purchase, possessing, or carrying of sawed-off rifles or sawed-off shotguns, bombs, molotov cocktails, or certain explosives from a Class 3 to a Class 2 felony. If the offense is committed in, on, or on a public way of schools, public housing, courthouses, or public parks it is a Class 1 felony. Amends the Unified Code of Corrections. Provides that a person convicted of unlawful use of weapons by possessing a silencer or certain other weapons (sawed off shotguns, sawed off rifles, machine guns, or certain explosives) is not eligible for probation, conditional discharge, or periodic imprisonment. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional

Mar 10 1997 First reading Mar 11

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Mar 21 HB-2184 SAVIANO.

> 55 ILCS 5/4-6003 55 ILCS 5/4-8002

from Ch. 34, par. 4-6003 from Ch. 34, par. 4-8002

Amends the Counties Code. Provides that each sheriff who handles prisoners shall receive an annual stipend of \$10,000 (now stipend amount depends on the operation of a jail) from the State. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to State Govt Admin & Election Refrm

Motion Do Pass-Lost 006-004-000

HSGE

Remains in CommiState Govt Admin & Election Refrm

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Mar 21

```
Apr 14
                     Primary Sponsor Changed To SAVIANO
HB-2185
             SANTIAGO.
   40 ILCS 5/1-118 new
   40 ILCS 5/1-119 new
   40 ILCS 5/6-128
                                   from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 6-128
   40 ILCS 5/6-141.1
                                   from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 6-141.1
   40 ILCS 5/6-142
                                   from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 6-142
   40 ILCS 5/6-150
                                   from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 6-150
                                   from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 6-151
   40 ILCS 5/6-151
                                   from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 6-151.1
   40 ILCS 5/6-151.1
   40 ILCS 5/6-152
                                   from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 6-152
   40 ILCS 5/6-154
                                   from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 6-154
   40 ILCS 5/6-158
                                   from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 6-158
   40 ILCS 5/6-162
                                   from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 6-162
   40 ILCS 5/6-163.1 new
   40 ILCS 5/6-164
                                   from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 6-164
   40 ILCS 5/6-178
                                   from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 6-178
   40 ILCS 5/6-209
                                   from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 6-209
   40 ILCS 5/6-125 rep.
   40 ILCS 5/6-126 rep.
   40 ILCS 5/6-127 rep.
   40 ILCS 5/6-160 rep.
   30 ILCS 805/8.21 new
```

Amends the General Provisions Article of the Illinois Pension Code. Requires every retirement system to provide to its members an annual statement of benefits and contributions and an explanation of the system's unfunded liabilities and funding ratio. Establishes certain procedural requirements for denial of a benefit claim. Amends the Chicago Firefighter Article to provide a retirement formula of 2.5% of final average salary per year of service for persons retiring with at least 10 but less than 20 years of service, to begin no earlier than age 63. Eliminates the money purchase annuity for future entrants. Eliminates the refund of widow's contributions for persons who are unmarried at retirement or attainment of age 63. Requires payment of interest on refunds of unused contributions. Increases the death benefit for firemen dying before retirement but after attainment of age 50. Eliminates the residency requirement for persons on disability. Recognizes marriages entered into while on disability. Provides for ordinary disability benefits during the first 30 days of disability, terminates the automatic deduction of contributions from those benefits, and changes provisions relating to service credit for periods of disability. Allows payment of disability benefits until age 70 1/2. Increases the amount of the occupational disease disability benefit and, for some persons, the ordinary disability benefit. Provides a noncompounded 3% annual increase in widow's, child's, and parent's annuity. Increases the annual increase in retirement annuities to 3% (not compounded) and removes the 30% maximum increase limitation. Changes the vote requirement for board action on benefit applications. Amends the State Mandates Act to require implementation without reimbursement. Effective immediately.

```
PENSION NOTE
      Fiscal impact has not been determined but will be significant.
      PENSION NOTE
      No change from previous note.
  NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Pension; State Mandates
      Mar 10 1997 First reading
                                               Referred to Rules
      Mar 11
                                               Assigned to Personnel & Pensions
      Mar 21
                                               Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
      Apr 11
                                               Pension Note Filed
                                               Committee Rules
HB-2186
            SANTIAGO.
   40 ILCS 5/3-101
                                   from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 3-101
                                   from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 3-105
   40 ILCS 5/3-105
   40 ILCS 5/4-101
                                   from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 4-101
                                   from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 4-105
   40 ILCS 5/4-105
   40 ILCS 5/3-128 rep.
   40 ILCS 5/3-129 rep.
```

40 ILCS 5/3-130 rep.

```
40 ILCS 5/4-121 rep. 30 ILCS 805/8.21 new
```

Amends the Illinois Pension Code. Consolidates all downstate police and fire-fighter pension funds into the Illinois Municipal Retirement Fund (IMRF). Amends the State Mandates Act to require implementation without reimbursement. Effective immediately.

PENSION NOTE

There would be administrative costs but fiscal impact has not

be determined.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal; Pension; State Mandates

Mar 10 1997 First reading Mar 11 Mar 21 Referred to Rules

Mar 21 Apr 11 Assigned to Personnel & Pensions Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Pension Note Filed Committee Rules

HB-2187 SANTIAGO.

40 ILCS 5/Art. 1A heading new 40 ILCS 5/1A-101 new 40 ILCS 5/1A-102 new 40 ILCS 5/1A-103 new 30 ILCS 805/8.21 new

Amends the Illinois Pension Code. Provides for the creation of a new defined-contribution retirement plan for all new public officers and employees. Excludes new public officers and employees from the existing pension funds created under the Pension Code. Pre-empts home rule power. Amends the State Mandates Act to require implementation without reimbursement. Effective immediately.

PENSION NOTE

Fiscal impact has not been determined.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal; Home Rule; Pension; State Mandates

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Personnel & Pensions
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Pension Note Filed Committee Rules

HB-2188 KUBIK.

Apr 11

```
35 ILCS 5/917
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 9-917
 35 ILCS 105/9
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 439.9
 35 ILCS 120/3
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 442
 35 ILCS 120/11
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 450
 35 ILCS 130/10b
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 453.10b
 35 ILCS 135/20
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 453.50
 35 ILCS 505/3
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 419
 35 ILCS 505/3a
35 ILCS 505/3b
35 ILCS 505/3c
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 419a
                                   from Ch. 120, par. 419b
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 419b.1
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 429
 35 ILCS 505/13
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 429a7
 35 ILCS 505/13a.7
 35 ILCS 505/13a.8 new
 35 ILCS 610/11
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 467.11
 35 ILCS 615/11
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 467.26
 35 ILCS 620/11
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 478
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 1421
from Ch. 120, par. 2015
 35 ILCS 625/11
 35 ILCS 630/15
 55 ILCS 5/3-5018
                                    from Ch. 34, par. 3-5018
 55 ILCS 5/4-12002
                                    from Ch. 34, par. 4-12002
235 ILCS 5/8-9
                                    from Ch. 43, par. 163e
415 ILCS 5/57.11
415 ILCS 125/325
 35 ILCS 505/4c rep.
```

Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act. Provides that nothing in the Act shall prevent the Director from divulging information to anyone pursuant to a request or authorization made by the taxpayer, his or her authorized representative, or spouse. Amends the Retailers' Occupation Tax Act, the Cigarette Tax Act, the Cigarette Use Tax Act, the Illinois Estate and Generation-Skipping Transfer Tax Act, the

Messages Tax Act, the Gas Revenue Tax Act, the Public Utilities Revenue Act, the Water Company Invested Capital Tax Act, the Telecommunications Excise Tax Act, and the Liquor Control Act of 1934 to provide that nothing in those Acts shall prevent the Director from divulging information pursuant to the request of a taxpayer or his or her authorized representative. Amends the Counties Code by exempting the Department of Revenue from paying fees for tax liens, releases, or judgments. Provides fees for a tax lien release. Amends the Motor Fuel Tax Law. Provides that the penalties on bonds required of distributors, suppliers, bulk users, or receivers shall not exceed \$100,000 (now \$40,001). Deletes requirement that claims for refunds for lost motor fuel must be made by affidavit. Deletes current provision concerning claims for credit by a receiver for taxes paid upon fuel exported or sold under certain circumstances. Provides procedures for receivers who have paid the required tax upon fuel exported or sold to file a claim for credit. Provides standards for the claims. Provides that a person who ceases to be licensed as a receiver while holding an unused credit may elect to surrender the unused credit to the Department and receive a refund. Amends the Environmental Protection Act by providing that, subject to appropriation, moneys in the Underground Storage Tank Fund may also be used for refunds under the Motor Fuel Tax Act. Makes other changes. Effective immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1. Deletes reference to:

35 ILCS 505/4c rep.

Provides that the amount of the penalty of the bond for a licensee to act as a receiver of motor fuel in the State shall not exceed twice the amount of tax liability of a monthly return rather than twice the amount of tax liability on tax-free fuel expected to be used by the bulk user annually. Deletes the repealer of the Section in the Motor Fuel Tax Law concerning exceptions to bonding requirements.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal

```
Mar 10 1997 First reading
                                             Referred to Rules
      Mar 11
                                             Assigned to Revenue
      Mar 21
                                             Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 011-000-000
                    Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt
      Apr 08
                    Second Reading-Short Debate
                    Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt
      Apr 09
                    Relid 2nd Rdng-Short Debate
                    Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate
                         Amendment No.01
                                             KUBIK
      Apr 10
                         Amendment referred to HRUL
                    Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate
      Apr 11
                         Amendment No.01
                                              KUBIK
                                              Be adopted
                    Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate
                                             KUBIK
                         Amendment No.01
                                                                      Adopted
      Apr 16
                    Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt
      Apr 25
                                             Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)
HB-2189
            KUBIK.
  New Act
  720 ILCS 5/28-1
                                  from Ch. 38, par. 28-1
  230 ILCS 20/Act rep.
  230 ILCS 25/Act rep.
  230 ILCS 30/Act rep.
```

Creates the Omnibus Charitable Gaming Act. Provides for licenses to conduct pull tabs and jar games, bingo games, and Las Vegas Nights. Provides for taxation of certain revenues collected under the Act. Provides certain criminal and civil penalties for violations of the Act. Repeals the Illinois Pull Tabs and Jar Games Act, the Bingo License and Tax Act, and the Charitable Games Act. Amends the Criminal Code of 1961 to update references in those Acts. Effective January 1, 1999.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Changes the effective date to January 1, 1998. Note(s) That May Apply: Correctional; Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Revenue Mar 21 Amendment No.01 REVENUE Adopted Do Pass Amend/Short Debate 011-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Second Reading-Short Debate Apr 08 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 18 Re-committed to Rules

HB-2190 KUBIK. 230 ILCS 10/5 from Ch. 120, par. 2405 230 ILCS 10/5.2 new 230 ILCS 10/6 from Ch. 120, par. 2406 230 ILCS 10/7 from Ch. 120, par. 2407 230 ILCS 10/7.1 new 230 ILCS 10/8 from Ch. 120, par. 2408 230 ILCS 10/9 from Ch. 120, par. 2409 230 ILCS 10/11 from Ch. 120, par. 2411 230 ILCS 10/11.2 new 230 ILCS 10/13 from Ch. 120, par. 2413 230 ILCS 10/18 from Ch. 120, par. 2418

Amends the Riverboat Gambling Act. Provides that the Board shall have the power to determine which entities and persons shall be subject to Board approval for involvement in the ownership or operation of riverboat gambling in Illinois and to approve the participation of those entities and persons. Gives the Board the power to require the removal of an officer, director, or shareholder of a licensee or to require the termination of a business relationship for a violation of the Act or of a Board rule or for engaging in a fraudulent practice. Gives the Board the power to petition the circuit court of Sangamon County for appointment of a receiver for a riverboat gambling operation if certain conditions exist. Creates a code of conduct for members and employees of the Board. Removes certain restrictions concerning where licensees shall be required to conduct riverboat gambling, but requires that at least 6 owners licenses shall specify that riverboats dock and operate outside of the counties of Cook, DuPage, Kane, Lake, McHenry, and Will. Provides that upon the expiration of an owners license the Board may renew that license for up to 4 years. Provides that the Board shall establish requirements for the times and conditions under which riverboat gambling may be conducted. Provides that it is a petty offense for a person under the age of 21 years to enter upon a riverboat, except as authorized by the Act. Effective immediately.

Note(s) That May Apply: Correctional; Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Executive Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2191 BRADFORD - MOORE, EUGENE - HOLBROOK - SMITH, MICHAEL.

35 ILCS 5/702 from Ch. 120, par. 7-702

Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act by making the Section concerning the amount of an employee's withholding exemption gender neutral.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE HB2191 fails to create a State mandate. FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Revenue)

There will not be a fiscal impact to this Dept.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Deletes reference to: 35 ILCS 5/702 Adds reference to: 20 ILCS 2505/39b53 new 35 ILCS 5/302 35 ILCS 5/701

from Ch. 120, par. 3-302 from Ch. 120, par. 7-701 35 ILCS 735/3-3 from Ch. 120, par. 2603-3

Deletes everything. Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois, the Illinois Income Tax Act, and the Uniform Penalty and Interest Act. Requires the Department of Revenue to study the use and cost effectiveness of certain reciprocal agreements. Requires the Department to report to the General Assembly the impact on Illinois income tax collectors of each of the reciprocal agreements by January 1, 1999 and each 5 years thereafter. Allows the Department to require employers and employees to provide all information necessary to complete the study. Allows the General Assembly to adopt a joint resolution directing the Director of Revenue to revoke any reciprocal agreement with any other state that results in a loss of revenue to Illinois. Requires the resolution to specify the date on which the agreement is revoked. Provides that the date shall be no sooner than the beginning of the next subsequent calendar year that is at least 6 months after the adoption of the resolution. Allows the Director of Revenue to enter into a compensation or rebating agreement with any reciprocal state before any revocation by resolution of the General Assembly. Allows the Director to enter into agreements with reciprocal states to contract with any third party mutually agreed to by the Director and the reciprocal state to establish a rebate or compensation amount.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Revenue Mar 21 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo006-005-000 Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Fiscal Note Requested MOORE,ANDREA St Mandate Fis Nte ReqMOORE, ANDREA Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 07 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 08 Fiscal Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Second Reading-Stnd Debate Apr 14 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt Primary Sponsor Changed To BRADFORD Apr 23 Added As A Joint Sponsor MOORE, EUGENE Relld 2nd Rdng-Stnd Debate Amendment No.01 BRADFORD Amendment referred to HRUL Amendment No.01 BRADFORD Rules refers to **HREV** Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 24 Amendment No.01 BRADFORD Be adopted Amendment No.02 BRADFORD Amendment referred to HRUL Hid Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Amendment No.02 BRADFORD Apr 25 Be adopted Added As A Co-sponsor HOLBROOK Added As A Co-sponsor SMITH, MICHAEL Withdrawn Amendment No.01 BRADFORD Amendment No.02 BRADFORD Adopted Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt 3rd Rdg-Stnd Dbt-Pass/V116-000-000 Apr 29 Arrive Senate Chief Sponsor WELCH Placed Calendr, First Reading Referred to Rules First reading MOORE, EUGENE.

HB-2192

35 ILCS 5/202

from Ch. 120, par. 2-202

Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act. Makes language in the definition of net income gender neutral.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE In the opinion of DCCA, HB2192 fails to create a State mandate under the State Mandates Act. FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Revenue) There will not be a fiscal impact to this Dept. Referred to Rules Mar 10 1997 First reading

Mar 11 Assigned to Revenue Mar 21 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo006-005-000 Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Fiscal Note Requested MMORE, ANDREA St Mandate Fis Nte ReqMOORE, ANDREA Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt **Apr 07** St Mandate Fis Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 08 Fiscal Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 14 Second Reading-Stnd Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Apr 25 HB-2193 MOORE, EUGENE. 35 ILCS 5/210 Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act by making a technical change in the Section concerning the dependent care assistance program tax credit. Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Revenue Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) HB-2194 MOORE, EUGENE. 35 ILCS 5/506 from Ch. 120, par. 5-506 Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act. Makes technical changes in the Section concerning federal returns. Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Revenue Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) HB-2195 MOORE, EUGENE. 35 ILCS 5/602 from Ch. 120, par. 6-602 Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act. Makes technical changes in the Section concerning tentative payments. Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Revenue Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2196 FANTIN.

35 ILCS 200/20-10

Amends the Property Tax Code. Makes a technical change in the Section concerning mailing the tax bill to the mortgage lender.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Mar 11

Referred to Rules Assigned to Revenue Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2197 FANTIN.

Mar 21

35 ILCS 200/15-35

Amends the Property Tax Code. Makes technical changes in the Section concerning the exemption for property that is used for schools or school purposes.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE HB2197 fails to create a State mandate. FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Revenue)

There will not be a fiscal impact to this Dept.

HOME RULE NOTE

HB2197 has no impact on home rule units of local government. Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Mar 21 Assigned to Revenue Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo006-005-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested MOORE, ANDREA St Mandate Fis Nte ReqMOORE, ANDREA Home Rule Note Request MOORE, ANDREA

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 07 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 08 Fiscal Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Home Rule Note Filed Apr 16

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 23 Second Reading-Stnd Debate

Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2198 FANTIN.

35 ILCS 200/10-60

Amends the Property Tax Code. Makes a technical change in the Section concerning the certificate of status for historic buildings.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Revenue Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HR-2199 FANTIN.

35 ILCS 200/9-145

Amends the Property Tax Code. Makes technical changes in the Section concerning the statutory level of assessment.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB2199 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Revenue)

There will not be a fiscal impact to this Dept. Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules Mar 11

Assigned to Revenue Mar 21 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo006-005-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested MOORE, ANDREA St Mandate Fis Nte

ReqMOORE, ANDREA Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

St Mandate Fis Note Filed Apr 07

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 08 Fiscal Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 10 Second Reading-Stnd Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2200 FANTIN.

35 ILCS 200/9-40

Amends the Property Tax Code. Makes a technical change in the Section concerning county tax maps maintained by the county assessor.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB2200 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandatés Act.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Revenue)

There will not be a fiscal impact to this Dept.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 35 ILCS 200/9-40 Adds reference to: 35 ILCS 200/18-45

Deletes everything. Amends the Property Tax Code. Provides that beginning January 1, 1998 and thereafter, the equalized assessed value of all property for the computation of the amount to be extended within a county of 3,000,000 or more inhabitants shall be the sum of (i) the equalized assessed value of such property for the year immediately preceding the levy year, (ii) the equalized assessed value of any property that qualifies as new property or annexed property in the current year, and (iii) the recovered tax increment value for the current year, less the equalized assessed value of any property that qualifies as disconnected property during the current year.

Mar 10 1997 Mar 11	First reading	Referred to Rules Assigned to Revenue
Mar 21	Discord Cal 2nd Ddg Cht Db	Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 011-000-000
	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Db	fiscal Note Requested MOORE,ANDREA St Mandate Fis Nte ReqMOORE,ANDREA Home Rule Note RequestMOORE.ANDREA
	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	Requestimoone.ANDREA
Apr 07		St Mandate Fis Note Filed
Apr 08	Amendment No.01 Amendment referred t	Fiscal Note Filed FANTIN O HRUL
Apr 09	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Amendment No.01 Rules refers to	FANTIN HREV
Apr 10	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Amendment No.01	FANTIN Be adopted
Apr 15	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	Fiscal Note Requested AS AMENDED/MOORE,A St Mandate Fis Nte ReqAS AMENDED/MOORE,A Fiscal Note Request W/drawn St Mandate Fis Nte Req-Wdrn Home Rule Note RequestWITHDRAWN/MOORE A Home Rule Note RequestAS AMENDED - WITHDRAWN/MOORE A
Apr 16		FANTIN Adopted
Apr 18 Apr 23	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht D 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot. Arrive Senate Chief Sponsor PETERSON Placed Calendr, First Readn First reading Added as Chief Co-sponsor	104-010-000 g Referred to Rules
2201 BLACK	- BRUNSVOLD.	•
35 ILCS 115/2c	from Ch. 12	20, par. 439.102c

HB-2

3

Amends the Service Occupation Tax Act. Makes technical changes in the Section concerning corporations, limited liability companies, societies, associations, foundations, or institutions organized and operated exclusively for educational purposes.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB2201 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Revenue)

There will not be a fiscal impact to this Dept.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 35 ILCS 15/2c Adds reference to:

35 ILCS 110/3-70

Deletes everything. Amends the Service Use Tax Act. Provides that all purchases of manufacturing machinery and equipment and graphic arts machinery and equipment that qualify for the manufacturing machinery and equipment or graphic arts machinery and equipment exemptions qualify for the credit without regard to whether the serviceman elected, or could have elected, to exclude the transaction

from this Act. Provides that if the serviceman's billing to the service customer separately states a selling price for the exempt manufacturing machinery or equipment or the exempt graphic arts machinery and equipment, the credit shall be calculated based on that selling price. Provides that if the serviceman's billing does not separately state a selling price for the exempt manufacturing machinery and equipment or the exempt graphic arts machinery and equipment, the credit shall be calculated based on 50% of the entire billing. Provides that if the serviceman contracts to design, develop, and produce special order manufacturing machinery and equipment or special order graphic arts machinery and equipment, and the billing does not separately state a selling price for such special order machinery and equipment, the credit shall be calculated based on 50% of the entire billing. Provides that these provisions are effective for purchases made on or after January 1, 1995. Effective immediately.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Revenue Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo006-005-000 Mar 21 Picd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Fiscal Note Requested MOORE, ANDREA St Mandate Fis Nte ReqMOORE, ANDREA Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt St Mandate Fis Note Filed Apr 07 Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Fiscal Note Filed Apr 08 Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Second Reading-Stnd Debate Apr 14 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt Relld 2nd Rdng-Stnd Debate Apr 19 Amendment No.01 BRUNSVOLD Amendment referred to HRUL Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 23 Amendment No.01 BRUNSVOLD Rules refers to HREV Amendment No.01 **BRUNSVOLD** Be adopted Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 25 Primary Sponsor Changed To BLACK Added As A Joint Sponsor BRUNSVOLD Amendment No.01 BRUNSVOLD Adopted Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt 3rd Rdg-Stnd Dbt-Pass/V115-000-000 Arrive Senate Apr 29 Placed Calendr, First Reading Chief Sponsor FITZGERALD Added as Chief Co-sponsor PETERSON Apr 30 Referred to Rules First reading Assigned to Revenue Recommended do pass 009-000-001 May 08 Placed Calndr, Second Reading Second Reading May 09 Placed Calndr, Third Reading Added As A Co-sponsor HENDON Third Reading - Passed 055-001-000 May 14 Passed both Houses Sent to the Governor Jun 12 Jul 23 Governor approved PUBLIC ACT 90-0166 Effective date 97-07-23

HB-2202 BRUNSVOLD.

35 ILCS 120/1c

from Ch. 120, par. 440c

Amends the Retailers' Occupation Tax Act. Makes technical changes in the Section concerning retailers who lease, rent, or sell used motor vehicles.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Mar 11

Referred to Rules Assigned to Revenue Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2203 BRUNSVOLD.

35 ILCS 105/2c

from Ch. 120, par. 439.2c

Amends the Use Tax Act. Makes technical changes in the Section concerning corporations, limited liability companies, societies, associations, foundations, or institutions organized and operated exclusively for educational purposes.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB2203 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Revenue)

There will not be a fiscal impact to this Dept.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Revenue

Mar 21 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo006-005-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested MOORE, ANDREA St Mandate Fis Nte ReqMOORE, ANDREA

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 07 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 08 Fiscal Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Second Reading-Stnd Debate Apr 14

Pid Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2204 BRUNSVOLD.

35 ILCS 110/3c

from Ch. 120, par. 439.33c

Amends the Service Use Tax Act. Make technical changes in the Section concerning corporations, limited liability companies, societies, associations, foundations, or institutions organized and operated exclusively for educational purposes.

Referred to Rules Mar 10 1997 First reading Mar 11 Assigned to Revenue Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2205 MOORE, EUGENE.

65 ILCS 5/11-74.4-10

from Ch. 24, par. 11-74.4-10

Amends the Tax Increment Allocation Redevelopment Act in the Illinois Municipal Code. Makes technical changes in the Section concerning the usage of certain funds received by the municipality to pay redevelopment project costs.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Revenue Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Mar 21

HB-2206 MOORE EUGENE.

65 ILCS 5/8-3-15

from Ch. 24, par. 8-3-15

Amends the Illinois Municipal Code. Makes technical changes in the Section concerning the power of a corporate authority of a municipality to enforce the collection of any tax imposed and collected by the municipality.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB 2206 fails to meet the definition of a State mandate. HOUSING AFFORDABILITY IMPACT NOTE

No fiscal effect on single-family residences.

FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)

HB2206 imposes no additional requirements and does not have a

fiscal impact on units of local gov't.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Assigned to Local Government Mar 11 Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Apr 03 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Committee Rules

Apr 08 Housing Aford Note Filed

Committee Rules

Apr 10

Fiscal Note Filed Committee Rules

HB-2207 MOORE,EUGENE.

65 ILCS 5/8-3-4

from Ch. 24, par. 8-3-4

Amends the Illinois Municipal Code. Makes technical changes in the Section concerning the levy of a tax for the payment of a particular debt.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE HB 2207 fails to create a State mandate.

HOME RULE NOTE

HB 2207 does not preempt home rule authority.

FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)

HB2207 imposes no additional requirements and does not have a

fiscal impact on units of local gov't.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Mar 11 Mar 21 Apr 03 Assigned to Local Government Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) St Mandate Fis Note Filed Home Rule Note Filed Committee Rules Fiscal Note Filed

Referred to Rules

Committee Rules

Apr 10

HB-2208 WINTERS.

625 ILCS 45/5-18a new

Amends the Boat Registration and Safety Act. Provides that the Division of Law Enforcement of the Department of Natural Resources shall implement and enforce a Personal Watercraft Safety Program to certify persons operating personal watercraft and specialty prop-craft. Provides that the Department, by administrative rule, shall implement the course as a pilot program in a determined area and may charge a fee for the course. Provides that a person who violates the provision is subject to an administrative fine of up to \$100 and that after 2 years the Department shall report to the Governor and the General Assembly on the progress of the pilot program.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Mar 11 Mar 21 Referred to Rules

Assigned to Agriculture & Conservation Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2209 RUTHERFORD - KOSEL - HASSERT.

70 ILCS 508/15 70 ILCS 508/35

Amends the Joliet Arsenal Development Authority Act. Deletes the provision that provides that if the Authority determines that its moneys will not be sufficient for the principal and interest payments on its revenue bonds, the Chairman of the Authority shall certify to the Governor the amount required by the Authority and the Governor shall submit the amount to the General Assembly no later than the end of the current fiscal year. Deletes the provision that provides that the Chairman shall certify to the Governor the amount required to restore the reserve fund to the level required in the resolution or indenture securing revenue bonds if the Authority withdraws funds from the reserve funds for a principal or interest payment on revenue bonds. Increases the Board of Directors from 9 to 11 members. Provides that the 2 new members shall be appointed by the Governor from Will County, with the advice and consent of the Senate. States that the new members' terms shall commence 30 days after the effective date of this amendatory Act. Specifies the initial terms for the new members. Effective immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 205 ILCS 670/12.5 new Adds reference to: 70 ILCS 508/10.20 70 ILCS 508/10.40 70 ILCS 508/10.45 70 ILCS 508/10.55 70 ILCS 508/15 70 ILCS 508/25 70 ILCS 508/35

Deletes everything. Amends the Joliet Arsenal Development Authority Act. Provides that the Authority (now, with written approval of the Governor) shall have the continuing power to issue revenue bonds, notes, or other evidences of indebtedness in an aggregate amount not to exceed \$100,000,000 for certain purposes. Deletes the provision that provides that if the Authority determines that its moneys will not be sufficient for the principal and interest payments on its revenue bonds, the Chairman of the Authority shall certify to the Governor the amount required by the Authority and the Governor shall submit the amount to the General Assembly no later than the end of the current fiscal year. Deletes the provision that provides that the Chairman shall certify to the Governor the amount required to restore the reserve fund to the level required in the resolution or indenture securing revenue bonds if the Authority withdraws funds from the reserve funds for a principal or interest payment on revenue bonds. Provides that "project" means any industrial or commercial project (now, industrial, commercial, or service project). States that "costs incurred in connection with the development, construction, acquisition, or improvement of a project" includes interest costs with respect to revenue bonds, notes, and other evidences of indebtedness of the Authority prior to and during construction and for a period of 36 months (now, 6 months) thereafter. Provides that "lease agreement" means an agreement under which a project acquired by the authority is leased to a person or governmental agency that will use the project as a project upon terms providing for lease rental payments at least sufficient to pay when due the lessee's pro rata share of all principal of and interest and premium on any evidence of indebtedness. Provides that "loan agreement" means any agreement by which the Authority agrees to loan the proceeds of its evidences of indebtedness issued with respect to a project to any person or governmental agency that will use or cause the project to be used as a project upon terms providing for loan repayment installments at least sufficient to pay when due the borrower's pro rata share of all principal of and interest and premium on the evidences of indebtedness. Allows the Authority to borrow money and to issue revenue bonds, notes, or other evidences of indebtedness to evidence the obligation of the Authority to repay the borrowings. Requires the County Executive of Will County, with the advice and consent of the county board of Will County, to appoint 5 members to the Joliet Arsenal Development Authority (now, appointed by the county board). Effective immediately.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 70 ILCS 508/15

Apr 14

Removes the provision that requires the County Executive of Will County, with the advice and consent of the county board of Will County, to appoint 5 members to the Joliet Arsenal Development Authority (now, appointed by the county board).

CONFERENCE COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 1.

Recommends that the House concur in Senate Amendment No. 1. Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Assigned to Executive Mar 11 Mar 20 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 015-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt RUTHERFORD Mar 21 Amendment No.01 Amendment referred to HRUL Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 09 Amendment No.01 RUTHERFORD Rules refers to HEXC Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt RUTHERFORD Apr 10 Amendment No.01 Be adopted Second Reading-Short Debate RUTHERFORD Amendment No.01 Adopted Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot115-000-001

	-	
Apr 15		T
		r,First Reading
Apr 18		
Apr 23		Referred to Rules
Apr 24		f Co-sponsor WALSH,L
Apr 30		Assigned to Executive
May 0	8 Amendm	ent No.01 EXECUTIVE S Adopted
		Recommnded do pass as amend
	Diseased Columb	008-005-000
May		Second Reading
May 0		Third Reading
May 1		s - Passed 054-002-001
May 1	Arrive House	5 - 1 assed 054-002-001
		er Concurrence 01
May 1		
,	Refer to Rules	
	Place Cal Ord	er Concurrence 01
May 1		Be approved consideration
•		003-002-000
	Place Cal Ord	er Concurrence 01
May 1		Non-Concur 01/RUTHERFORD
	H Noncners in	
		sk Non-concur 01
May 2	10 Filed with Sec	
	4 000	Mtn refuse recede-Sen Amend
May 2		ecede Amend 01
		nference Comm 1ST/PETKA
	Sen Conterend	e Comm Apptd 1ST/PETKA,
	•	KLEMM, KARPIEL, COLLINS, WALSH,L
May 2)) Use Accede D	eq Conf Comm 1ST
May 2		ce Comm Apptd 1ST/MCGUIRE,
	115c Conterent	BURKE, HANNIG,
		CHURCHILL AND
		RUTHERFORD
May 3	Filed with Sec	
,		Conference Committee Report
	Conf Comm F	tpt referred to SRUL
	House report	
	Conf Comm F	tpt referred to 1ST/HRUL
		Be approved consideration
		Conference Committee Report
	4 11 3 4 4 7	Be approved consideration
	Added As A C	oint Sponsor KOSEL
	Senate report	Co-sponsor HASSERT
		report Adopted 1ST/056-000-000
		eport Adopted 1ST/118-000-000
		doptd Conf rpt 1ST
	Passed both H	
Jun 27		
Jul 10	Governor app:	roved
	PUBLIC A	CT 90-0083 Effective date 97-07-10
HB-2210	DEUCHLER.	
765 ILCS		from Ch. 141, par. 101
765 ILCS		from Ch. 141, par. 102
765 ILCS		from Ch. 141, par. 102a
765 ILCS		from Ch. 141, par. 102a
765 ILCS	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	from Ch. 141, par. 105
765 ILCS		from Ch. 141, par. 106
765 ILCS		from Ch. 141, par. 107
765 ILCS		from Ch. 141, par. 107a
765 ILCS		from Ch. 141, par. 108
765 ILCS		from Ch. 141, par. 108.1
765 ILCS		from Ch. 141, par. 109
765 ILCS	1025/10.5	

```
765 ILCS 1025/11
                                 from Ch. 141, par. 111
765 ILCS 1025/12
                                 from Ch. 141, par. 112
765 ILCS 1025/13
                                 from Ch. 141, par. 113
                                 from Ch. 141, par. 121
765 ILCS 1025/21
765 ILCS 1025/23
                                 from Ch. 141, par. 123
765 ILCS 1025/23.5
765 ILCS 1025/24
                                 from Ch. 141, par. 124
765 ILCS 1025/25.5
```

Amends the Uniform Disposition of Unclaimed Property Act. Removes references limiting the applicability of the Act to activity in this State. Provides for the inapplicability of a number of provisions for any examination commenced by the Department of Financial Institutions after January 1, 1998. Makes other changes. Effective immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Provides that the amendatory language in the bill as introduced which, in most cases, renders inapplicable as of January 1, 1998 a requirement that holders of records of presumptively abandoned property retain the records until they are delivered to the Director of Financial Institutions shall apply only to property held by a trust division or trust department or by a trust company, or certain affiliates of any of these.

```
FISCAL NOTE, AMENDED (Dpt. Financial Institutions)
    There would be no fiscal impact on the Department.
    Mar 10 1997 First reading
                                            Referred to Rules
    Mar 11
                                            Assigned to Financial Institutions
    Mar 19
                       Amendment No.01
                                            FIN INSTIT H
                                                                     Adopted
                                            Do Pass Amend/Short Debate
                                              029-000-000
                  Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt
    Mar 20
                                            Fiscal Note Filed
                  Second Reading-Short Debate
                  Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt
    Apr 12
                  3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot114-000-000
    Apr 14
                  Arrive Senate
                  Placed Calendr, First Reading
    Apr 23
                  Chief Sponsor O'MALLEY
    Apr 24
                  First reading
                                            Referred to Rules
    Apr 25
                                            Assigned to Financial Institutions
    May 08
                                            Recommended do pass 008-000-000
                  Placed Calndr Second Reading
    May 09
                  Second Reading
                  Placed Calndr, Third Reading
    May 13
                  Third Reading - Passed 058-000-000
                  Passed both Houses
    Jun 11
                  Sent to the Governor
    Jul 23
                  Governor approved
                    PUBLIC ACT 90-0167 Effective date 97-07-23
          HASSERT - BRADLEY - PERSICO - BUGIELSKI.
205 11 CS 660/2
```

HB-2211

205 ILCS 660/2	from Ch. 17, par. 5202
205 ILCS 660/3	from Ch. 17, par. 5203
205 ILCS 660/4	from Ch. 17, par. 5204
205 ILCS 660/5	from Ch. 17, par. 5205
205 ILCS 660/6	from Ch. 17, par. 5206
205 ILCS 660/7	from Ch. 17, par. 5207
205 ILCS 660/8	from Ch. 17, par. 5208
205 ILCS 660/8.1	from Ch. 17, par. 5209
205 ILCS 660/8.2	from Ch. 17, par. 5210
205 ILCS 660/8.3	from Ch. 17, par. 5211
205 ILCS 660/8.4	from Ch. 17, par. 5212
205 ILCS 660/8.6	from Ch. 17, par. 5214
205 ILCS 660/8.8	from Ch. 17, par. 5216
205 ILCS 660/8.9	from Ch. 17, par. 5217
205 ILCS 660/8.10	from Ch. 17, par. 5218
205 ILCS 660/8.11	from Ch. 17, par. 5219
205 ILCS 660/8.13	from Ch. 17, par. 5221
205 ILCS 660/8.14 new	

205 H CS 660/10	from Ch. 17, par. 5223
205 ILCS 660/10	
205 ILCS 660/10.1	from Ch. 17, par. 5224
205 ILCS 660/10.2	from Ch. 17, par. 5225
205 ILCS 660/11	from Ch. 17, par. 5229
205 ILCS 660/12	from Ch. 17, par. 5230
205 ILCS 660/13	from Ch. 17, par. 5231
205 ILCS 660/14	from Ch. 17, par. 5232
205 ILCS 660/15	from Ch. 17, par. 5233
205 ILCS 660/15.5 new	
205 ILCS 660/16.5 new	
205 ILCS 660/18 new	
205 ILCS 660/19 new	
205 ILCS 660/20 new	
205 ILCS 660/8.7 rep.	
205 ILCS 660/9 rep.	
205 ILCS 660/10.5 rep.	
205 ILCS 660/16 rep.	
205 ILCS 670/Act title	,
205 ILCS 670/1	from Ch. 17, par. 5401
	from Ch. 17, par. 5402
205 ILCS 670/2	f Ch 17 man 5404
205 ILCS 670/4	from Ch. 17, par. 5404
205 ILCS 670/5	from Ch. 17, par. 5405
205 ILCS 670/7	from Ch. 17, par. 5407
205 ILCS 670/8	from Ch. 17, par. 5408
	from Ch. 17, par. 5409
205 ILCS 670/9	110111 Cn. 17, par. 3409
205 ILCS 670/9.1 new	
205 ILCS 670/10	from Ch. 17, par. 5410
205 ILCS 670/11	from Ch. 17, par. 5411
205 ILCS 670/12	from Ch. 17, par. 5412
	110m cm 17, pan 5 112
205 ILCS 670/12.5 new	. a. 15 5410
205 ILCS 670/13	from Ch. 17, par. 5413
205 ILCS 670/14	from Ch. 17, par. 5414
205 ILCS 670/15	from Ch. 17, par. 5415
	from Ch. 17, par. 5416
205 ILCS 670/15a	from Ch. 17, par. 5417
205 ILCS 670/15b	from Ch. 17, par. 5417
205 ILCS 670/15d	from Ch. 17, par. 5419
205 ILCS 670/15e	from Ch. 17, par. 5419.1
205 ILCS 670/16	from Ch. 17, par. 5420
	from Ch. 17, par. 5423
205 ILCS 670/17	
205 ILCS 670/18	from Ch. 17, par. 5424
205 ILCS 670/19.1	from Ch. 17, par. 5425.1
205 ILCS 670/19.5 new	
205 ILCS 670/20	from Ch. 17, par. 5426
205 ILCS 670/20.5 new	• · , p ·
205 ILCS 670/20.7 new	f G1 15 5405
205 ILCS 670/21	from Ch. 17, par. 5427
205 ILCS 670/22	from Ch. 17, par. 5428
205 ILCS 670/23	from Ch. 17, par. 5429
205 ILCS 670/24.5 new	
205 ILCS 070/ 24.5 Ilcw	
205 ILCS 670/3 rep.	
205 ILCS 670/4.1 rep.	
205 ILCS 670/6 rep.	
205 ILCS 670/19 rep.	
205 ILCS 670/24 rep.	
	from Ch 121 1/2 per 562
815 ILCS 375/2	from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 562
815 ILCS 375/2.5	from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 562.5
815 ILCS 375/2.7	from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 562.7
815 ILCS 375/2.9	from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 562.9
815 ILCS 375/2.11	from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 562.11
015 ILCS 575/ 2:11	from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 562.12
815 ILCS 375/2.12	110111 CH. 121 1/2, par. 302.12
815 ILCS 375/2.14 new	
815 ILCS 375/2.15 new	
815 ILCS 375/3	from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 563
815 ILCS 375/4	from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 564
015 II CQ 275/5	from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 565
815 ILCS 375/5	from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 503
815 ILCS 375/6	from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 566
815 ILCS 375/7	from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 567
815 ILCS 375/8	from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 568
	· -

```
815 ILCS 375/9
                                   from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 569
815 ILCS 375/9.02
                                   from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 569.02
815 ILCS 375/9.03 new
815 ILCS 375/10
                                   from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 570
815 ILCS 375/11
                                   from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 571
815 ILCS 375/11.2 new
815 ILCS 375/13
815 ILCS 375/15 3
815 ILCS 375/17.1 new
                                   from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 573
                                   from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 575
815 ILCS 375/20
                                   from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 580
                                   from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 581
815 ILCS 375/21
815 ILCS 375/24
                                   from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 584
815 ILCS 405/2
                                   from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 502
815 ILCS 405/2.9
                                   from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 502.9
815 ILCS 405/2.11
                                   from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 502.11
815 ILCS 405/2.13
                                   from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 502.13
815 ILCS 405/2.16 new
815 ILCS 405/2.17 new
815 ILCS 405/3
                                   from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 503
815 ILCS 405/5
                                   from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 505
from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 506
815 ILCS 405/6
815 ILCS 405/7
                                   from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 507
815 ILCS 405/8
                                   from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 508
815 ILCS 405/9
                                   from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 509
815 ILCS 405/11
                                   from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 511
815 ILCS 405/11.1 new
815 ILCS 405/12
                                   from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 512
815 ILCS 405/12.1 new
815 ILCS 405/13
                                   from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 513
                                   from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 514
815 ILCS 405/14
815 ILCS 405/21
                                   from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 521
815 ILCS 405/23.1 new
                                   from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 524
815 ILCS 405/24
815 ILCS 405/27
                                   from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 527
815 ILCS 405/28
                                   from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 528
815 ILCS 405/31
                                   from Ch. 121 1/2, par. 531
```

Amends the Sales Finance Agency Act and the Consumer Installment Loan Act. Amends provisions regarding application and renewal of licenses, suspension and revocation of licenses, and ceasing operations under these Acts. Provides that a claim for a violation of these Acts may be asserted in an individual action. Makes provision for the Director of the Department of Financial Institutions to issue cease and desist orders or to petition the circuit court for an injunction, penalties, and costs. Amends the Consumer Installment Loan Act regarding loss insurance on secured property and provides that the parties may agree to submit disputes to arbitration; permits loans up to \$25,000 (now \$10,000). Makes other changes to these Acts. Amends the Motor Vehicle Retail Installment Sales Act and the Retail Installment Sales Act. Provides that the parties may agree to submit disputes to arbitration and amends provisions regarding loss insurance on secured property. Provides that a claim for a violation of these Acts may be asserted in an individual action. Changes some fees licensees may charge under this Act. Makes other changes.

```
FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Financial Institutions)
There would be no fiscal impact on the Department.
```

```
SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.
Deletes reference to:
815 ILCS 375/24
815 ILCS 405/31
Adds reference to:
815 ILCS 205/4a from Ch. 17, par. 6410
```

Makes a number of changes to correct technical errors and to revise certain terminology. Further amends the Consumer Installment Loan Act to restrict placement of a limited purpose branch. Further amends the Motor Vehicle Retail Installment Sales Act and the Retail Installment Sales Act in provisions regarding required disclosures in retail installment contracts to provide that the contract need

not disclose to an obligor any agreement to sell, assign, or otherwise transfer the contract to a third party or the amount of any compensation to be paid to the seller or the person who originated the contract or how the compensation is determined. Deletes from these Acts changes that permit individual actions for violations. Makes other changes. Amends the Interest Act in provisions regarding interest rates on installment loans to remove the exception to the limit on the rate of interest which may be received or contracted to be received and collected by any lender licensed under the Sales Finance Agency Act.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Deletes reference to: 205 ILCS 670/3 rep. 205 ILCS 670/19.5 815 ILCS 375/3 815 ILCS 405/3

May 16

Further amends the Sales Finance Agency Act. Changes provisions from authorizing an individual action for violations of this Act to provisions authorizing a civil action, and provides that the court may award attorney's fees and costs. Further amends the Consumer Installment Loan Act. Removes new provisions providing for arbitration of contract disputes. Restores provisions allowing obligors to recover reasonable attorney's fees and court costs for violations of certain provisions of the Act. Changes provisions authorizing an individual action for violations of this Act to provisions authorizing a civil action. Further amends the Motor Vehicle Retail Installment Sales Act and the Retail Installment Sales Act. Removes changes to provisions regarding general requirements of a contract under these Acts. Provides that a buyer may obtain a cash refund at the seller's or holder's location in certain cases. Restores provisions that the court may award attorney's fees to either party as the interests of justice may require. In the Retail Installment Sales Act also restores provisions authorizing the acceleration of the contract by the seller in some cases of buyer fault.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional; Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading Added As A Joint Sponsor KOTLARZ Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Financial Institutions Added As A Co-sponsor PERSICO Mar 12 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 027-000-000 Mar 19 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Mar 20 Fiscal Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 10 Relld 2nd Rdng-Short Debate Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Apr 12 Added As A Co-sponsor BUGIELSKI Apr 14 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 16 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot112-004-000 Apr 17 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr, First Reading Chief Sponsor O'MALLEY Apr 23 Apr 24 First reading Referred to Rules Apr 25 Assigned to Financial Institutions May 08 Amendment No.01 FINANC. INST. S Recommnded do pass as amend 009-000-000 Placed Calndr, Second Reading May 09 Second Reading Placed Calndr, Third Reading May 15 Filed with Secretary Amendment No.02 O'MALLEY Amendment referred to SRUL Amendment No.02 O'MALLEY Rules refers to SFIC

Amendment No.02

O'MALLEY

Be adopted

Adopted

May 16—Cont. Recalled to Second Reading

O'MALLEY Amendment No.02

Placed Calndr, Third Reading

Third Reading - Passed 055-000-003

Arrive House

Place Cal Order Concurrence 01,02

May 17 Motion Filed Concur

Refer to Rules/Rul 75(a)

Place Cal Order Concurrence 01,02

May 19 Motion referred to 01,02/HFIN

Place Cal Order Concurrence 01,02

May 21 Be approved consideration

Be approved consideration H Concurs in S Amend. 01,02/095-021-001

Passed both Houses

Jun 19 Sent to the Governor Aug 16 Governor approved

PUBLIC ACT 90-0437 Effective date 98-01-01

HB-2212 TURNER, ART.

20 ILCS 2605/55a 20 ILCS 2630/5

from Ch. 127, par. 55a from Ch. 38, par. 206-5

Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois. Provides that in exercising their duties in relation to the Law Enforcement Agencies Data System (LEADS), the Department of State Police shall ensure that no information concerning the arrest of an individual shall be included in LEADS if that individual is acquitted or released without being convicted. Amends the Criminal Identification Act. Deletes provision requiring that, in order for an adult or minor charged with a violation of a municipal ordinance or a felony or misdemeanor and acquitted or released without being convicted to have his or her record expunged, the person shall not have been previously convicted of any criminal offense or municipal ordinance violation.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Mar 11 Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2213 SKINNER.

735 ILCS 5/11-107.2 new

Amends the Code of Civil Procedure. Provides that a married woman who wishes to have an abortion performed upon her must give at least 72 hours actual notice of her intent to her husband if the husband resides in the same household as the married woman. Provides that intentionally performing an abortion in violation of this provision is a petty offense.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Mar 11

Mar 21

Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2214 JOHNSON, TOM - NOVAK.

415 ILCS 5/3.86

Amends the Environmental Protection Act to make a technical change.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to:

415 ILCS 5/3.86 Adds reference to:

420 ILCS 42/15

420 ILCS 42/32 new

Replaces the title and everything after the enacting clause. Amends the Uranium and Thorium Mill Tailings Control Act to provide that no by-product material storage fee shall be imposed upon or collected from an owner of a facility after impacted soils at the facility have been appropriately cleaned up. Limits the expenditure of moneys deposited into the By-Product Material Safety Fund to effectuating enumerated purposes as the moneys relate to the payee's by-product material. Authorizes the Department of Nuclear Safety to adopt rules, or impose by order or license amendment or condition, restrictions on the use of property and groundwater on the property in connection with the decommissioning of a source material milling facility or the termination of the facility's license. Makes additional substantive changes. Adds an immediate effective date.

Mar 10 1997	First reading	Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Mar 19	Primary Sponsor Changed	Assigned to Environment & Energy
Mar 20	Timary Sponsor Changed	Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 012-000-000
1741 20	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Di	
	Added As A Joint Sponsor	
Apr 10	Second Reading-Short Deb	ate
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht D	
Apr 17	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot	101-014-000
Apr 18	Arrive Senate	
A 24	Placed Calendr, First Reads	ng
Apr 24	Chief Sponsor KARPIEL	Deferred to Duler
Apr 25	First reading	Referred to Rules
Apr 29 May 08	Amendment No.01	Assigned to Environment & Energy ENVIR. & ENE. S Adopted
May 00	Amendment 140.01	Recommnded do pass as amend
		009-000-000
	Placed Calndr, Second Read	
May 09	Second Reading	
•	Placed Calndr, Third Readi	ng
May 13	Third Reading - Passed 057	7-000-000
	Arrive House	
	Place Cal Order Concurren	ice 01
M ay 16	Motion Filed Concur	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
	Refer to Rules/Rul 75(a)	
. M 20	Place Cal Order Concurren	
May 20	II Consum in C Amond 01	Be approved consideration
	H Concurs in S Amend. 01. Passed both Houses	/118-000-000
Jun 18	Sent to the Governor	
Jun 30	Governor approved	
5 411 0 0	PUBLIC ACT 90-0039	Effective date 97-06-30
HB-2215 CROSS	- SAVIANO.	
205 ILCS 510/5		7, par. 4655
205 ILCS 510/5 205 ILCS 510/6		7, par. 4656
205 ILCS 510/0 205 ILCS 510/7		7, par. 4657
205 ILCS 510/10		7, par. 4660
		· , F ·

Amends the Pawnbroker Regulation Act. Permits pawnbroker records to be maintained in computer format. Provides that pawnbroker records are confidential. Provides that reports may be made by computer memory devices. Requires pawned property to be held by the pawnbroker for 72 (rather than 24) hours.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

30 ILCS 105/5.449 new

Adds July 1, 1998 effective date.

CONFERENCE COMMITTEE REPORT NO. 1.

Recommends that the House concur in S-am 2.

Recommends that the bill be further amended as follows:

Adds reference to: 205 ILCS 510/0.05 new 205 ILCS 510/2 from Ch. 17, par. 4652 205 ILCS 510/11 from Ch. 17, par. 4661

Provides that pawnbrokers shall be regulated by the Commissioner of Banks and Real Estate. Authorizes the Commissioner to establish license fees. Provides for the fees to be deposited into the Pawnbroker Regulation Fund, a special fund created in the State treasury. Requires pawnbrokers to disclose information regarding finance charges in connection with loans. Provides that upon default, a pawnbroker shall grant a 30-day grace period before selling the property pawned.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Registration & Regulation
Mar 14 Added As A Joint Sponsor SAVIANO
Mar 20 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 025-000-000
Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt
Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate
Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 19	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot099-007-004
Apr 23	Arrive Senate
	Placed Calendr, First Reading
	Chief Sponsor DILLARD
Apr 24	First reading Referred to Rules
Apr 25	Assigned to Licensed Activities
M ay 07	Recommended do pass 009-000-000
May 08	Placed Calndr, Second Reading Second Reading
May 00	Placed Calndr, Third Reading
May 09	Filed with Secretary
,	Amendment No.01 DILLARD
	Amendment referred to SRUL
May 13	Amendment No.01 DILLARD
	Rules refers to SLIC
May 14	Amendment No.01 DILLARD
	Held in committee
	Filed with Secretary
ſ	Amendment No.02 DILLARD Amendment referred to SRUL
May 15	Amendment No.02 DILLARD
May 15	Be approved consideration
	Recalled to Second Reading
	Amendment No.02 DILLARD Adopted
	Placed Calndr, Third Reading
May 16	Third Reading - Passed 058-000-000
	Tabled Pursuant to Rule5-4(A) SA 01
	Third Reading - Passed 058-000-000
	Arrive House Place Cal Order Concurrence 02
May 20	Motion Filed Non-Concur 02/CROSS
1.14) 20	Place Cal Order Concurrence 02
May 22	H Noncners in S Amend. 02
	Secretary's Desk Non-concur 02
May 23	Filed with Secretary
M 27	Mtn refuse recede-Sen Amend
M ay 27	S Refuses to Recede Amend 02 S Requests Conference Comm 1ST/DILLARD
	Sen Conference Comm Apptd 1ST/DILLARD,
	BURZYNSKI, MADIGAN
	MOLARO, DÉL VALLE
May 28	Hse Accede Req Conf Comm 1ST
	Hse Conference Comm Apptd 1ST/CAPPARELLI,
	BUGIELSKI, HANNIG,
May 21	CHURCHILL & PANKAU
M ay 31	Filed with Secretary Conference Committee Report
	Conf Comm Rpt referred to SRUL
	Conference Committee Report
	Rules refers to SLIC
	House report submitted
	Conf Comm Rpt referred to 1ST/HRUL
	Be approved consideration
	House report submitted Conference Committee Report
	Be approved consideration
	Senate report submitted
	Senate Conf. report Adopted 1ST/057-000-000
	House Conf. report Adopted 1ST/101-009-006
	Both House Adoptd Conf rpt 1ST
I 07	Passed both Houses
Jun 27 Aug 17	Sent to the Governor Governor approved
Aug 17	PUBLIC ACT 90-0477 Effective date 98-07-01
2216 MYEI	RS - MITCHELL - JONES, JOHN - BOST - KLINGLER, BRA
APIG MITE	AS MILLOHNER - SOMEOSSOMM - BOST - KERNOLER, DRA.

IB-2216 MYERS - MITCHELL - JONES, JOHN - BOST - KLINGLER, BRAD-FORD, HOLBROOK AND DAVIS, STEVE.

20 ILCS 1105/8a new

Amends the Energy Conservation and Coal Development Act. Includes in the list of powers and duties of the Department of Commerce and Community Affairs the duty of operating the Corn to Ethanol Research Pilot Plant to reduce the costs of producing ethanol through the development of new production technologies, equipment, processes, feedstocks, and new value added co-products and by-products. Creates the Illinois Ethanol Research Advisory Board within the Department. Provides for the composition of the Board. Provides that the Board will review the plans and budget and advise on projects, priorities, policies, and procedures of the Pilot Plant, adopt by-laws, and report to the Governor and General Assembly outlining the progress and accomplishment on a yearly basis. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal Mar 10 1997 First reading Added As A Joint Sponsor MITCHELL Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, JOHN Added As A Co-sponsor BOST Added As A Co-sponsor KLINGLER Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Environment & Energy Mar 13 Primary Sponsor Changed To MYERS Mar 20 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 023-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Added As A Co-sponsor BRADFORD Added As A Co-sponsor HOLBROOK Mar 25 Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS, STEVE Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 12 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot114-000-000 Apr 14 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr, First Reading Chief Sponsor MYERS,J First reading Referred to Rules Added As A Co-sponsor O'DANIEL Apr 16 Apr 18 Added as Chief Co-sponsor BOWLES Assigned to Environment & Energy Apr 23 Apr 25 Added as Chief Co-sponsor LUECHTEFELD May 01 Recommended do pass 010-000-000 Placed Calndr.Second Reading May 07 Second Reading Placed Calndr, Third Reading May 09 Added As A Co-sponsor REA Added As A Co-sponsor CLAYBORNE Added As A Co-sponsor O'DANIEL Third Reading - Passed 056-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 06 Sent to the Governor Aug 01 Governor approved PUBLIC ACT 90-0304 Effective date 97-08-01

HB-2217 LEITCH - CURRY, JULIE - SCHOENBERG.

50 ILCS 125/5

from Ch. 85, par. 475

Amends the Government Salary Withholding Act. Permits local governments to select the charitable organizations that may participate in the payroll deduction fund-raising campaign, rather than using the United Fund and those deemed qualified by the State Comptroller. Specifies criteria for selection.

Mar 10 1997	First reading	Referred to Rules
Mar 11	_	Assigned to Local Government
Mar 20		Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo009-008-000
	Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	
Mar 25	Added As A Joint Sponsor C	CURRY,JULIE
	Added As A Co-sponsor SCI	
Apr 08	Second Reading-Stnd Debat	e
•	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Db	ot
Арт 25		Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

2013 HB-2218

HB-2218 LEITCH - SLONE - SMITH, MICHAEL.

20 ILCS 805/63a36.1 new 30 ILCS 105/5.449 new 35 ILCS 5/507R new 35 ILCS 5/509

35 ILCS 5/509 35 ILCS 5/510 from Ch. 120, par. 5-509 from Ch. 120, par. 5-510

Amends the State Finance Act and the Illinois Income Tax Act. Creates a tax checkoff for the Illinois River Restoration Fund. Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois to require the Department of Natural Resources to use moneys deposited into the Fund to investigate dedicated sources for local soil erosion and water quality initiatives.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules Assigned to Revenue

Mar 11

Added As A Joint Sponsor SLONE

Mar 14

Added As A Co-sponsor SMITH, MICHAEL

Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2219 LEITCH – NOLAND – WOOLARD – BOLAND – SMITH, MICHAEL, TURNER, JOHN, LAWFER, WAIT AND SLONE.

35 ILCS 5/211 new

Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act. Creates an income tax credit, beginning in taxable years beginning on or after January 1, 1997 and ending with taxable years ending on or before December 30, 2002, for an owner of a riparian filter strip in an amount equal to 5% of the property tax that the owner paid on the riparian strip during the taxable year.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 35 ILCS 5/211 new Adds reference to: 35 ILCS 200/10-152 35 ILCS 200/15-48 new

Deletes everything. Amends the Property Tax Code to exempt all vegetative filter strips from property tax assessments. Changes the width requirement for qualification as a vegetative filter strip to at least 10-25 feet and up to 66 feet in width.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Replaces the specified width limitation for a vegetative filter strip with the requirement that the strip meet the standards and specifications set forth in the Natural Resources Conservation Service Technical Guide.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Mar 21

Amendment No.01

Assigned to Revenue REVENUE H Adopted

Do Pass Amend/Short Debate 011-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested MOORE, ANDREA St Mandate Fis Nte RegMOORE, ANDREA

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 08

Apr 11

Fiscal Note Request W/drawn Judicial Note Request

WITHDRAWN/MOORE,A

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Added As A Joint Sponsor NOLAND Amendment No.02 LEITCH

Amendment referred to HRUL Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 12 Amendment No.02

Amendment No.02 LEITCH Be adopted

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 14 Second Reading-Short Debate

Amendment No.02 LEITCH
Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Adopted

Apr 18 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot102-009-001

Added As A Co-sponsor WOOLARD Added As A Co-sponsor BOLAND

Added As A Co-sponsor SMITH, MICHAEL Added As A Co-sponsor TURNER, JOHN

Added As A Co-sponsor LAWFER Added As A Co-sponsor WAIT Added As A Co-sponsor SLONE

Apr 23 Arrive Senate

Chief Sponsor WELCH

Added as Chief Co-sponsor SHADID

Placed Calendr, First Reading

Added as Chief Co-sponsor WALSH,L

First reading

Referred to Rules

Referred to Rules

HB-2220 ERWIN.

New Act

35 ILCS 200/15-35

Creates the Higher Education Facilities Support Act of 1997. Creates only a short title. Amends the Property Tax Code by making technical corrections in the Section concerning the exemption for schools. Effective January 1, 1998.

STATE DEBT IMPACT NOTE

HB 2220 would not have an impact on the level of State debt.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Mar 11 Assigned to Higher Education

Mar 20 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 009-005-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Second Reading-Short Debate

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 15 State Debt Note Filed

Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Short Dbt
Apr 18 Re-committed to Rules

HB-2221 MORROW.

Apr 08

New Act

15 ILCS 20/38.1

from Ch. 127, par. 38.1

Creates the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 Local Government Reimbursement Act. Requires units of local government to annually certify to the Office of the Governor all expenditures made pursuant to the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990. Provides that when a unit of local government is required to expend funds pursuant to the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990, the State shall reimburse the unit of local government for expenses incurred in its compliance. Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois. Requires the Governor to include in his or her annual budget a recommendation for all amounts certified to his or her Office under the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 Local Government Reimbursement Act. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Mar 13 Primary Sponsor Changed To MORROW
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2222 MORROW.

35 ILCS 5/203 from Ch. 120, par. 2-203

35 ILCS 5/211 new

Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act. Creates a tax credit for taxpayers in an amount equal to 100% of amounts paid to employees of the taxpayer as qualified transportation fringes. Defines "qualified transportation fringe" as the stipend an employer pays an employee for the purchase of any pass, token, voucher, facecard, or similar item entitling the employee to transportation between the employee's residence and place of employment. Provides that any credit in excess of the taxpayer's liability for the tax year may be carried forward for 5 years. Provides that the Department may prescribe any rules necessary to implement and enforce the credit.

Creates a deduction for amounts received by the employee as qualified transportation fringes. Provides that the credit and deduction shall apply to tax years beginning on or after January 1, 1997. Sunsets the credit and deduction after 10 years. Effective July 1, 1997.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal
Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Revenue
Mar 13 Primary Sponsor Changed To MORROW
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2223 MEYER.

20 ILCS 1805/56-1

from Ch. 129, par. 220.56-1

Amends the Military Code of Illinois. Provides that any moneys in the Federal Support Agreement Revolving Fund that are appropriated to pay for weekly allowances for students in the Lincoln's Challenge Program may be deposited by the Department of Military Affairs into a savings and loan association or State or national bank in this State. Provides that those moneys shall be managed by the Department of Military Affairs in accordance with certain laws, rules, and regulations. Effective immediately.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to State Govt Admin & Election Refrm Mar 21 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 013-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Apr 08 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot115-000-000 Apr 11 Apr 14 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr, First Reading Chief Sponsor FITZGERALD Apr 24 Apr 25 First reading Referred to Rules Assigned to State Government Operations May 08 Recommended do pass 008-000-000 Placed Calndr, Second Reading May 09 Second Reading Placed Calndr, Third Reading May 14 Third Reading - Passed 059-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 12 Sent to the Governor Governor approved Jul 08 PUBLIC ACT 90-0072 Effective date 97-07-08

HB-2224 MEYER - DAVIS, STEVE.

210 ILCS 45/1-113 305 ILCS 5/5E-5 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 4151-113

Amends the Nursing Home Care Act to provide that homes, institutions, or other places operated under the authority of the Illinois Department of Veterans' Affairs are not excluded from the definition of long-term care facility. Amends the Illinois Public Aid Code. Provides that the term "nursing home" does not include a State facility operated by or under the authority of the Illinois Department of Veterans' Affairs.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 305 ILCS 5/5E-5

Deletes everything. Amends the Nursing Home Care Act to make technical changes in the Section defining the term "facility".

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Veterans' Affairs

Mar 17 Primary Sponsor Changed To MEYER
Mar 20 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 009-000-002

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt
Second Reading-Short Debate
Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt
Rclld 2nd Rdng-Short Debate
Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate
Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

Apr 23	Amendment No.01 Amendment referred t	MEYER o HRUL	
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate		
	Added As A Joint Sponsor	DAVIS,STEVE	
Apr 24	Amendment No.01	MEYÉR	
		Be adopted	
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate	•	
Apr 25	Amendment No.01	MEYER	Adopted
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht D	bt	-
	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot	109 - 008-000	
Apr 29	Arrive Senate		
-	Chief Sponsor DONAHUE		
	Placed Calendr, First Readn	g	
	First reading	Referred to Rules	S
Apr 30		Assigned to Publi	ic Health & Welfare
May 06		To Subcommittee	9
		Committee Publi	c Health & Welfare
May 10		Refer to Rules/R	lul 3-9(a)
May 31	Ruled Exempt Under Sen R	tule 3-9(B) SRUL	•
		Re-referred to Pu	iblic Health & Welfare

HB-2225 MEYER – DAVIS,STEVE – RYDER – HANNIG – HOLBROOK AND MCK-EON.

```
20 ILCS 2805/2 from Ch. 126 1/2, par. 67
20 ILCS 2805/2.01a from Ch. 126 1/2, par. 67.01a
20 ILCS 2805/2.03 from Ch. 126 1/2, par. 67.03
20 ILCS 2805/2.10 new
30 ILCS 105/25 from Ch. 127, par. 161
210 ILCS 45/2-215 new
```

Amends the Department of Veterans Affairs Act. Provides that the Department may expend grants for the general benefit of Illinois veterans. Provides that the Department may accept and hold grants made in trust for support of a resident in an Illinois Veterans Home or for any other legitimate purpose (now for any other legitimate purpose connected with a Home). Deletes provisions concerning the power to make grants to private organizations for the costs of erecting a Korean War Memorial. Provides that restrictions on the members benefit fund apply to an Illinois Veterans Home operated by the Department of Veterans' Affairs (now an Illinois Veterans Home). The Department of Veterans Affairs Act and the Nursing Home Care Act to provide that if there is a conflict between the provisions of the Acts concerning an Illinois Veterans Home not operated by the Department of Veterans' Affairs, then the provisions of the Nursing Home Care Act shall apply. Amends the State Finance Act. Provides that the Department of Veterans' Affairs may make medical payments from the Department's current appropriations although the medical services were rendered in a prior fiscal year. Effective immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Makes subject to appropriation the amendatory provisions granting the Department of Veterans' Affairs the power to expend grants for the general benefit of Illinois veterans.

```
NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal
    Mar 10 1997
                 First reading
                                          Referred to Rules
    Mar 11
                                          Assigned to Veterans' Affairs
                  Added As A Joint Sponsor DAVIS, STEVE
    Mar 17
                  Added As A Co-sponsor RYDER
                  Added As A Co-sponsor HANNIG
    Mar 20
                      Amendment No.01
                                           VETS' AFFAIRS H
                                                                  Adopted
                                           Do Pass Amend/Short Debate
                                            008-000-000
                  Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt
                  Added As A Co-sponsor HOLBROOK
    Apr 08
                  Second Reading-Short Debate
                  Pid Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt
    Apr 15
                  3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot117-000-000
                  Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON
    Apr 16
                  Arrive Senate
                  Placed Calendr, First Reading
                  Chief Sponsor GEO-KARIS
```

```
Apr 17
                     First reading
                                               Referred to Rules
                     Added As A Co-sponsor WEAVER,S
      Apr 24
                                               Assigned to State Government
      Apr 25
                                                  Operations
                    Added as Chief Co-sponsor DEMUZIO
      May 01
      May 08
                                               Recommended do pass 007-000-000
                     Placed Calndr, Second Reading
      May 09
                     Second Reading
                     Placed Calndr, Third Reading
                     Added as Chief Co-sponsor O'MALLEY
      May 13
                     Added as Chief Co-sponsor BOMKE
                     Added as Chief Co-sponsor MYERS,J
                     Third Reading - Passed 056-000-000
                     Passed both Houses
      Jun 11
                     Sent to the Governor
      Jul 23
                     Governor approved
                       PUBLIC ACT 90-0168 Effective date 97-07-23
HB-2226
             BRADY.
  215 ILCS 5/14.1
                                    from Ch. 73, par. 626.1
  215 ILCS 5/32
                                    from Ch. 73, par. 644
  215 ILCS 5/33
                                    from Ch. 73, par. 645
                                    from Ch. 73, par. 646
  215 ILCS 5/34
  215 ILCS 5/56
                                    from Ch. 73, par. 668
  215 ILCS 5/122-1
                                    from Ch. 73, par. 734-1
  215 ILCS 5/144.2
                                    from Ch. 73, par. 756.2
  215 ILCS 5/147.3 new
  215 ILCS 5/162
                                    from Ch. 73, par. 774
  215 ILCS 5/173
                                    from Ch. 73, par. 785
  215 ILCS 5/173.1
215 ILCS 5/174
                                    from Ch. 73, par. 785.1
                                    from Ch. 73, par. 786
  215 ILCS 5/192
                                    from Ch. 73, par. 804
  215 ILCS 5/205
                                    from Ch. 73, par. 817
  215 ILCS 5/245.21
                                    from Ch. 73, par. 857.21
  215 ILCS 5/245.23
                                    from Ch. 73, par. 857.23
  215 ILCS 5/245.25
                                    from Ch. 73, par. 857.25
  215 ILCS 5/245.61 rep.
  215 ILCS 5/245.62 rep.
  215 ILCS 107/5.20
  215 ILCS 107/5.25
```

Amends the Illinois Insurance Code. Provides that if proposed increases or decreases in capital include subsequent transactions subject to the Insurance Holding Company Systems Article, all information required under that Article must be provided to the Director of Insurance when seeking permission to increase or decrease capital. Requires Director approval of conversion terms of convertible preferred shares. Authorizes fixed or floating rates of interest for guaranty fund borrowing. Provides for liability for producers and third party administrators in connection with unauthorized insurers. Sets forth requirements for issuance of capital notes. Provides restrictions concerning credit allowed for domestic ceding insurers. Authorizes the Director of Insurance to bring civil actions as rehabilitator against an insurance company and related parties. Amends the Producer Controlled Insurer Act to expand the scope of the definitions of "controlled insurer" and "controlling producer". Effective immediately.

```
HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.
```

Deletes reference to: 215 ILCS 5/174

Deletes provisions requiring the approval of the Director before a domestic insurer may enter into certain agreements. Requires certain assuming insurers to have at least \$5,000,000 in capital and surplus before assuming insurance.

```
HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 2.
```

Adds reference to: 215 ILCS 5/59.1

Amends the Illinois Insurance Code in relation to the conversion of a mutual company to a stock company. Defines the term "member" as a person who is

deemed a holder of a membership interest in the mutual company pursuant to its articles or bylaws. Prohibits any person from making or announcing an offer to purchase a security issued by a converting mutual company before the plan of conversion is complete except in compliance with provisions relating to limitations on acquisition of control or the terms of the conversion plan approved by the Director.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 3.

Deletes reference to: 215 ILCS 5/122-1

Deletes provision authorizing the Department of Insurance to require third party administrators and producers to submit information regarding certain insurance transactions relating to multiple employer arrangements and employee leasing arrangements.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Insurance) There will be no fiscal impact on this Dept. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-am 1 In the opinion of DCCA, HB2226, as amended by H-am 1, fails to create a State mandate under the State Mandates Act.

·HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 4.

Adds reference to: 215 ILCS 5/513a9 from Ch. 73, par. 1065.60a9 215 ILCS 150/25.1 from Ch. 148, par. 225.1

Amends the Illinois Insurance Code to provide that if a premium finance company pays the financed premium to a producer, it establishes the producer as an agent of the premium finance company. Amends the Religious and Charitable Risk Pooling Trust Act to provide that a trust fund may reorganize into a mutual insurance company or a reciprocal if the trust fund has an operating history of 3, rather than 5, consecutive years after organizational approval during which it has provided non-assessable benefits or indemnification contracts to its beneficiaries.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 215 ILCS 107/5.20 215 ILCS 107/5.25

Deletes changes made to the Producer Controlled Insurer Act.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Insurance Mar 19 INSURANCE Amendment No.01 Adopted Η Amendment No.02 **INSURANCE** Adopted Н Amendment No.03 INSURANCE Н Adopted Do Pass Amend/Short Debate

		021-000-000	Joane
	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht D		
		Fiscal Note Filed	
	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt		
Mar 20	Second Reading-Short Del	oate	
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht I	Obt	
Apr 07		St Mandate Fis Note File	d
-	Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Short Db	ot	
Apr 09	Relld 2nd Rdng-Short Deb	pate	
•	Amendment No.04		
÷	Amendment referred	to HRUL	
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Deba	te	
	Amendment No.04	BRADY	
	Rules refers to	HINS	
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Deba	te	
Apr 11	Amendment No.04	BRADY	
•	•	Be adopted	
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Deba		
Apr 14	Amendment No.04	BRADY	Adopted
•	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Pdg-Sht I		P

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 15 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-000-000 Apr 16 Arrive Senate

Placed Calendr, First Reading

Apr 23	Chief Sponsor WALSH,		
Apr 24 Apr 25	First reading	Referred to Rules Assigned to Insurance & Pensions	
May 09	Amendment No.01	INS & PENS. S Adopted	
,		Recomminded do pass as amend	
010-000-000			
May 12	Placed Calndr, Second Re Second Reading	eadng	
May 12	Placed Calndr, Third Reading		
May 13	Third Reading - Passed 0	56-000-000	
	Arrive House	0.1	
May 14	Place Cal Order Concurr Motion Filed Concur	ence 01	
May 14	Refer to Rules/Rul 75(a))	
	Place Cal Order Concurr		
May 15		Be approved consideration	
	Place Cal Order Concurr	003-002-000 ence 01	
May 19	H Concurs in S Amend. (
,	Passed both Houses	.,	
Jun 17	Sent to the Governor		
Aug 14	Governor approved	1 Effective date 97-08-14	
IID AAAF DD I D	,	Effective date 97-06-14	
HB-2227 BRADY.			
215 ILCS 5/356c from Ch. 73, par. 968c			
Amends the Illinois Insurance Code. Makes a technical change in a Section relat-			
ing to medical exp		Referred to Rules	
Mar 10 1997	First reading	Assigned to Insurance	
Mar 21		Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)	
HB-2228 CROSS.			
215 ILCS 5/356c from Ch. 73, par. 968c			
Amends the Illinois Insurance Code. Makes a technical change in a Section relat-			
ing to medical expense coverage.			
	First reading	Referred to Rules	
Mar 11		Assigned to Insurance	
Mar 21		Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)	
HB-2229 MCCARTHY - CROTTY.			
230 ILCS 10/13 from Ch. 120, par. 2413			
Amends the Riverboat Gambling Act. Imposes a supplemental wagering tax			
such that the sum of all taxes imposed under this Act on the adjusted gross receipts			
from gambling games under the Act is 30% rather than 20%. Provides that the ad-			
ditional tax revenue shall be paid into the Education Assistance Fund and shall sup-			
plement, but not supplant, any other moneys paid into that Fund. Effective			
immediately. Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal			
Mar 10 1997 First reading			
Added As A Joint Sponsor CROTTY			
N # • • •		Referred to Rules	
Mar 11 Mar 20		Assigned to Executive Motion Do Pass-Lost 001-002-011	
17141 20		HEXC	
		Remains in CommiExecutive	
Mar 21		Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)	
HB-2230 MCCARTHY - CROTTY.			
35 ILCS 5/917		120, par. 9-917	
35 ILCS 120/11 35 ILCS 130/10	trom Ch.	. 120, par. 450 . 120, par. 453.10b	
35 ILCS 130/10 35 ILCS 135/20		. 120, par. 453.100 . 120, par. 453.50	
35 ILCS 610/11	0/11 from Ch. 120, par. 467.11		
35 ILCS 615/11			
35 ILCS 620/11 35 ILCS 625/11		. 120, par. 478	
35 ILCS 625/11 from Ch. 120, par. 1421			

625 ILCS 5/6-206.2 new

Amends the Illinois Vehicle Code to require the Secretary of State to suspend the driver's license of an individual who has (1) failed to pay any tax, penalty, or interest owed to the State or (2) failed to file in a timely manner any required tax form. Allows the Secretary of State to grant a restricted driver's permit to an individual whose license has been suspended for failure to pay taxes, penalties, or interest or for failure to file tax returns in a timely manner. Provides for an additional license reinstatement fee. Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act, the Retailers' Occupation Tax Act, the Cigarette Tax Act, the Cigarette Use Tax Act, the Messages Tax Act, the Gas Revenue Tax Act, the Public Utilities Revenue Act, and the Water Company Invested Capital Tax Act to require the Department of Revenue to make available to the Secretary of State information that an individual who has been issued a driver's license under the Illinois Vehicle Code has failed to file returns required under those Acts or has failed to pay taxes, penalties, and interest shown on those forms, or has failed to pay any final assessment of taxes, penalties, or interest due under those Acts.

```
Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal Mar 10 1997 First reading
```

Added As A Joint Sponsor CROTTY-

Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Transportation & Motor

Vehicles
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

```
HB-2231 KUBIK.
```

Mar 21

```
10 ILCS 5/9-1.15 new
10 ILCS 5/9-1,20 new
10 ILCS 5/9-2
                                from Ch. 46, par. 9-2
                                from Ch. 46, par. 9-11
10 ILCS 5/9-11
10 ILCS 5/9-12
                                from Ch. 46, par. 9-12
10 ILCS 5/9-13
                                from Ch. 46, par. 9-13
10 ILCS 5/9-14
                                 from Ch. 46, par. 9-14
10 ILCS 5/9-17
                                 from Ch. 46, par. 9-17
10 ILCS 5/9-25.3 new
10 ILCS 5/9-25.5 new
10 ILCS 5/9-25.7 new
10 ILCS 5/9-28 new
25 ILCS 170/2.1 new
```

Amends the Election Code. Provides that the occupation and employer of a person making a campaign contribution be reported. Provides that information about a person contributing \$150 or more in a calendar year (now \$150 in the reporting period) be reported. Provides that the State Board of Elections shall make campaign contribution and expenditure reports available in an electronic form. Provides that candidates shall not use campaign contributions for personal uses. Provides that a candidate may not accept more contributions from contributors not within his or her district than from contributors within his or her district. Provides that a candidate shall not accept contributions from foreign nationals or public utilities regulated by the Illinois Commerce Commission or by any other State agency. Deletes a provision that persons examining campaign contributions and expenditures must provide personal information. Amends the Lobbyist Registration Act. Provides that a person who has held certain offices or who has been employed by the General Assembly or a member of the General Assembly shall not lobby for a period of one year after leaving his or her office or employment. Effective immediately.

```
Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Referred to Rules
Assigned to State Govt Admin &
Election Refrm
```

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2232 BIGGERT - KLINGLER - WOOD - MULLIGAN - LOPEZ.

730 ILCS 150/2 from Ch. 38, par. 222 730 ILCS 150/4 from Ch. 38, par. 224 730 ILCS 150/5 from Ch. 38, par. 225 730 ILCS 150/5.5 new

```
730 ILCS 150/6 from Ch. 38, par. 226
730 ILCS 150/7 from Ch. 38, par. 227
```

Amends the Sex Offender Registration Act. In the definition of a sex offender as a person who is certified as a sexually dangerous person, eliminates provision that requires the conduct giving rise to the certification to be committed or attempted against a person under 18 years of age. Provides that a person who is required to register as a sex offender must be informed that if he or she establishes a residence outside of Illinois, he or she must register in the new state, within 10 days after establishing residence, if the state has a registration requirement. Requires the Department of State Police to mail quarterly nonforwardable verification letters to persons previously adjudicated to be sexually dangerous and annual nonforwardable verification letters to other sex offenders required to register. Provides that persons adjudicated to be sexually dangerous and who are later released or who are found to be no longer sexually dangerous and who are discharged must register for a period of their natural life. Effective September 13, 1997.

```
SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.
```

```
Deletes reference to:
730 ILCS 150/5.5 new
Adds reference to:
20 ILCS 2605/55a-3
730 ILCS 150/3
                              from Ch. 127, par. 55a-3
                            from Ch. 38, par. 223
730 ILCS 150/5-10 new
730 ILCS 150/8
                            from Ch. 38, par. 228
730 ILCS 150/9
                            from Ch. 38, par. 229
730 ILCS 152/101
730 ILCS 152/105
730 ILCS 152/110
730 ILCS 152/115
730 ILCS 152/117
730 ILCS 152/120
730 ILCS 152/125 rep.
```

Deletes all. Amends the Sex Offender Registration Act. Includes in the definition of sex offender a person certified as a sexually dangerous person regardless of the age of the victim (now under 18 years of age). Includes in the definition of sex offense a misdemeanor violation of indecent solicitation of a child, sexual exploitation of a child, and criminal sexual abuse. Also includes in the definition of sex offense sexual relations within families when the victim was under 18 years of age. Amends the Child Sex Offender and Murderer Community Notification Law. Changes name of law to the Sex Offender and Child Murderer Community Notification Law. Makes the law applicable to notification of the names and addresses of all sex offenders not just those who committed sex offenses against persons under 18. Makes other changes. Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois to change a cross reference to the changed name of the law. Effective June 1, 1997. Note(s) That May Apply: Correctional; Fiscal

```
Mar 10 1997 First reading
                                       Referred to Rules
Mar 11
                                       Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law
Mar 20
              Added As A Joint Sponsor KLINGLER
Mar 21
                                       Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 015-000-000
              Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt
Apr 08
              Second Reading-Short Debate
              Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt
              Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD
Apr 09
              3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-000-000
Apr 16
              Added As A Co-sponsor MULLIGAN
              Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ
Apr 17
              Arrive Senate
              Placed Calendr, First Reading
              Chief Sponsor DILLARD
Apr 22
Apr 23
              First reading
                                       Referred to Rules
Apr 25
              Added as Chief Co-sponsor CARROLL
Apr 30
                                       Assigned to Judiciary
May 07
                   Amendment No.01
                                        JUDICIARY
                                                      S
                                        Recomminded do pass as amend
                                          009-000-000
```

Placed Calndr, Second Reading

May 08 Second Reading Placed Calndr, Third Reading May 09 Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000 Arrive House Place Cal Order Concurrence 01 May 15 Motion Filed Concur Refer to Rules/Rul 75(a) Motion referred to 01/HJUB Place Cal Order Concurrence 01 May 16 Be approved consideration Place Cal Order Concurrence 01 May 19 H Concurs in S Amend. 01/115-000-000 Passed both Houses Jun 17 Sent to the Governor Jul 24 Governor vetoed Placed Calendar Total Veto

Oct 30 HB-2233 CROSS.

720 ILCS 5/33B-3

from Ch. 38, par. 33B-3

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Adds a heading to Section that provides that an offense for which the defendant was released because of a pardon granted on account of innocence shall not be considered for the purposes of determining whether the defendant is a habitual criminal.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Total veto stands.

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HR-2234 KUBIK.

10 ILCS 5/9-18

from Ch. 46, par. 9-18

Amends the Election Code in the campaign finance Article by making a technical change to the Section concerning investigations by the State Board of Elections.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2235 KRAUSE - DANIELS - CHURCHILL - MYERS - KOSEL, LY-ONS, EILEEN, BOST, JONES, JOHN, KLINGLER, MITCHELL, WINKEL, MCAULIFFE, LAWFER, WINTERS, POE, COULSON, ZICKUS, WAIT, COWLISHAW AND PARKE.

New Act

30 ILCS 105/24.10 new

Creates the Human Cloning Prohibition Act. Prohibits the cloning of human beings and the use of public funds or property to clone human beings. Makes intentional violation a Class 4 felony. Amends the State Finance Act to provide that an appropriation Act shall not be construed to authorize the expenditure of public funds for human cloning or for the support of any project or institution that engages in human cloning. Effective immediately.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Mar 14 Added As A Joint Sponsor DANIELS

Mar 21 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 015-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Second Reading-Short Debate

Apr 08 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Jan 07 1998 Added As A Co-sponsor MYERS Added As A Co-sponsor KOSEL

Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, EILEEN

Added As A Co-sponsor BOST

Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, JOHN Added As A Co-sponsor KLINGLER Added As A Co-sponsor MITCHELL

Added As A Co-sponsor WINKEL

```
Jan 07—Cont. Added As A Co-sponsor MCAULIFFE
                          Added As A Co-sponsor LAWFER
                          Added As A Co-sponsor WINTERS
                          Added As A Co-sponsor POE
                          Added As A Co-sponsor COULSON
                          Added As A Co-sponsor ZICKUS
                          Added As A Co-sponsor WAIT
Added As A Co-sponsor CHURCHILL
        Jan 08
                          Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, EILEEN Added As A Co-sponsor COWLISHAW
        Jan 14
                          Added As A Co-sponsor PARKE
                PANKAU - SAVIANO.
HB-2236
     5 ILCS 80/4.9
                                             from Ch. 127, par. 1904.9
     5 ILCS 80/4.18 new
  225 ILCS 2/10
  225 ILCS 2/15
  225 ILCS 2/20
  225 ILCS 2/25
  225 ILCS 2/35
225 ILCS 2/40
  225 ILCS 2/50
  225 ILCS 2/55 new
  225 ILCS 2/35 flew
225 ILCS 2/60
225 ILCS 2/70
225 ILCS 2/75 new
225 ILCS 2/80
225 ILCS 2/90
  225 ILCS 2/100
  225 ILCS 2/105 new
  225 ILCS 2/110
  225 ILCS 2/130
  225 ILCS 2/135 new
  225 ILCS 2/140
  225 ILCS 2/145
  225 ILCS 2/150
  225 ILCS 2/152 new
225 ILCS 2/154 new
225 ILCS 2/154 new
225 ILCS 2/160
225 ILCS 2/165
225 ILCS 2/176
  225 ILCS 2/175
225 ILCS 2/180
   225 ILCS 2/185
  225 ILCS 2/195
225 ILCS 2/45 rep.
   225 ILCS 2/205 rep.
   225 ILCS 55/20
                                             from Ch. 111, par. 8351-20
  225 ILCS 55/25
225 ILCS 55/30
225 ILCS 55/40
225 ILCS 55/45
225 ILCS 55/55
                                              from Ch. 111, par. 8351-25
                                              from Ch. 111, par. 8351-30
                                             from Ch. 111, par. 8351-40
                                             from Ch. 111, par. 8351-45
from Ch. 111, par. 8351-55
   225 ILCS 55/60
                                             from Ch. 111, par. 8351-60
   225 ILCS 55/65
                                              from Ch. 111, par. 8351-65
   225 ILCS 55/85
                                              from Ch. 111, par. 8351-85
   225 ILCS 55/90
                                             from Ch. 111, par. 8351-90
   225 ILCS 55/95
                                              from Ch. 111, par. 8351-95
   225 ILCS 55/165
                                              from Ch. 111, par. 8351-165
   225 ILCS 55/50 rep.
   225 ILCS 65/3
                                              from Ch. 111, par. 3503
  225 ILCS 65/4
225 ILCS 65/7
                                              from Ch. 111, par. 3504
                                              from Ch. 111, par. 3507
  225 ILCS 65/10
225 ILCS 65/11
225 ILCS 65/12
                                              from Ch. 111, par. 3510
                                             from Ch. 111, par. 3511
from Ch. 111, par. 3512
```

from Ch. 111, par. 3514

225 ILCS 65/14

005 II 00 45 444	_
225 ILCS 65/16	from Ch. 111, par. 3516
225 ILCS 65/17	from Ch. 111, par. 3517
225 ILCS 65/21	from Ch. 111, par. 3521
225 ILCS 65/23	
225 IL CS 65/24	from Ch. 111, par. 3523
225 ILCS 65/24	from Ch. 111, par. 3524
225 ILCS 65/25	from Ch. 111, par. 3525
225 ILCS 65/26	from Ch. 111, par. 3526
225 ILCS 65/27	from Ch. 111, par. 3520
225 ILCS 65/30	from Ch. 111, par. 3527
	from Ch. 111, par. 3530
225 ILCS 65/32	from Ch. 111, par. 3532
225 ILCS 65/33	from Ch. 111, par. 3533
225 ILCS 65/35	from Ch. 111, par. 3535
225 ILCS 65/36	f Ch 111
225 ILCS 05/ 50	from Ch. 111, par. 3536
225 ILCS 65/37	from Ch. 111, par. 3537
225 ILCS 65/38	from Ch. 111, par. 3538
225 ILCS 65/39	from Ch. 111, par. 3539
225 ILCS 65/40	
225 ILCS 05/40	from Ch. 111, par. 3540
225 ILCS 65/42	from Ch. 111, par. 3542
225 ILCS 65/43	from Ch. 111, par. 3543
225 ILCS 65/47	from Ch. 111, par. 3547
225 ILCS 65/8 rep.	110111 CH. 111, par. 3547
225 IL CS 65/0 rep.	
225 ILCS 65/9 rep.	
225 ILCS 65/13 rep.	
225 ILCS 65/15 rep.	
225 ILCS 65/19 rep.	
225 ILCS 70/4	f Ch 111 2054
225 ILCS 70/4	from Ch. 111, par. 3654
225 ILCS 70/5	from Ch. 111, par. 3655
225 ILCS 70/5.1 new	· -
225 ILCS 70/6	from Ch. 111, par. 3656
225 ILCS 70/7	
	from Ch. 111, par. 3657
225 ILCS 70/8	from Ch. 111, par. 3658
225 ILCS 70/9	from Ch. 111, par. 3659
225 ILCS 70/10	from Ch. 111, par. 3660
225 ILCS 70/11	
	from Ch. 111, par. 3661
225 ILCS 70/12	from Ch. 111, par. 3662
225 ILCS 70/13	from Ch. 111, par. 3663
225 ILCS 70/14	from Ch. 111, par. 3664
225 ILCS 70/15	from Ch. 111, par. 3665
	from Ch. 111, par. 3003
225 ILCS 70/17	from Ch. 111, par. 3667
225 ILCS 70/18	from Ch. 111, par. 3668
225 ILCS 70/19	from Ch. 111, par. 3669
225 ILCS 70/20	from Ch. 111, par. 3670
225 ILCS 70/20.1 new	110m cm. 111, par. 5070
225 ILCS 70/20.1 IICW	f C1 111 045
225 ILCS 70/21	from Ch. 111, par. 3671
225 ILCS 70/22	from Ch. 111, par. 3672
225 ILCS 70/23	from Ch. 111, par. 3673
225 ILCS 70/24	from Ch. 111, par. 3674
225 ILCS 70/24.1 new	110th Ch. 111, par. 3074
225 ILCS 70/28	from Ch. 111, par. 3678
225 ILCS 70/37 rep.	
225 ILCS 95/6	from Ch. 111, par. 4606
225 ILCS 95/9	from Ch. 111, par. 4609
225 ILCS 95/10	
	from Ch. 111, par. 4610
225 ILCS 95/11	from Ch. 111, par. 4611
225 ILCS 95/14	from Ch. 111, par. 4614
225 ILCS 95/14.1 new	, F
225 ILCS 95/16	from Ch 111 non 4616
225 IL CS 05/17	from Ch. 111, par. 4616
225 ILCS 95/17	from Ch. 111, par. 4617
225 ILCS 95/21	from Ch. 111, par. 4621
225 ILCS 95/22.1	from Ch. 111, par. 4622.1
225 ILCS 95/22.2	from Ch. 111, par. 4622.2
225 ILCS 95/22.5	from Ch. 111, par. 4622.5
225 ILCS 95/22.7	from Ch. 111, par. 4622.7
225 ILCS 95/22.11	from Ch. 111, par. 4622.11
225 ILCS 95/22.12	from Ch. 111, par. 4622.12
225 ILCS 95/24	from Ch. 111, par. 4624
	110m Cm. 111, par. 4024
225 ILCS 95/18 rep.	6 6 444 =
225 ILCS 110/3	from Ch. 111, par. 7903
	• •

```
225 ILCS 110/3.5 new
225 ILCS 110/5
                                 from Ch. 111, par. 7905
225 ILCS 110/7
                                  from Ch. 111, par. 7907
225 ILCS 110/8
                                 from Ch. 111, par. 7908
225 ILCS 110/9.5 new
225 ILCS 110/11
                                 from Ch. 111, par. 7911
225 ILCS 110/13
                                 from Ch. 111, par. 7913
225 ILCS 110/14
                                 from Ch. 111, par. 7914
225 ILCS 110/16
                                 from Ch. 111, par. 7916
225 ILCS 110/16.5 new
225 ILCS 110/17
                                 from Ch. 111, par. 7917
225 ILCS 110/18
                                 from Ch. 111, par. 7918
225 ILCS 110/21
                                 from Ch. 111, par. 7921
225 ILCS 110/22
                                 from Ch. 111, par. 7922
225 ILCS 110/28
                                 from Ch. 111, par. 7928
225 ILCS 110/28.5 new
225 ILCS 110/29.5 new
225 ILCS 110/30
                                 from Ch. 111, par. 7930
225 ILCS 110/33
                                 from Ch. 111, par. 7933
225 ILCS 110/6 rep.
225 ILCS 110/7.5 rep.
225 ILCS 110/9 rep.
225 ILCS 110/12 rep.
225 ILCS 110/31 rep.
225 ILCS 110/32 rep.
```

Amends the Regulatory Agency Sunset Act to extend the sunset date of the Marriage and Family Therapy Licensing Act, the Illinois Nursing Act of 1987, the Nursing Home Administrators Licensing and Disciplinary Act, the Physician Assistant Practice Act of 1987, and the Illinois Speech-Language Pathology and Audiology Practice Act to January 1, 2008. Amends the Acupuncture Practice Act. Grants additional rulemaking authority to the Department of Professional Regulation. Changes the registration requirements to licensing requirements. Establishes the Board of Acupuncture and sets forth its powers and duties. Requires an applicant for licensure to provide proof to the Department that he or she has passed the National Commission for the Certification of Acupuncturists examination or a substantially equivalent examination approved by the Department. Provides that an applicant has 3 years from the date of application to complete the application process. Sets forth the procedures for restoring an expired license and placing a license on inactive status. Amends the Marriage and Family Therapy Licensing Act, the Illinois Nursing Act of 1987, the Nursing Home Administrators Licensing and Disciplinary Act, the Physician Assistant Practice Act of 1987, and the Illinois Speech-Language Pathology and Audiology Practice Act. Allows the Department or the Board or Committee to compel a licensee or applicant for licensure to submit to a mental or physical examination upon a showing of a possible violation of the Acts. Amends the licensing Acts to delete specified fee requirements and to provide that the Department of Professional Regulation shall set by rule fees for the administration of each licensing Act. In each licensing Act amended, makes technical and additional substantive changes. Reorganizes certain provisions within the Act. Deletes obsolete language in each licensing Act. Effective December 30, 1997, except that changes to the Acupuncture Practice Act take effect immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

```
Deletes reference to:
225 ILCS 110/3
                          from Ch. 111, par. 7903
225 ILCS 110/3.5 new
225 ILCS 110/5
                          from Ch. 111, par. 7905
225 ILCS 110/7
                          from Ch. 111, par. 7907
225 ILCS 110/8
                          from Ch. 111, par. 7908
225 ILCS 110/9.5 new
225 ILCS 110/11
                          from Ch. 111, par. 7911
225 ILCS 110/13
                          from Ch. 111, par. 7913
225 ILCS 110/14
                          from Ch. 111, par. 7914
225 ILCS 110/16
                          from Ch. 111, par. 7916
225 ILCS 110/16.5 new
```

```
225 ILCS 110/17
                             from Ch. 111, par. 7917
225 ILCS 110/18
225 ILCS 110/21
                             from Ch. 111, par. 7918
                             from Ch. 111, par. 7921
225 ILCS 110/22
                             from Ch. 111, par. 7922
225 ILCS 110/28
                             from Ch. 111, par. 7928
225 ILCS 110/28.5 new
225 ILCS 110/29.5 new
225 ILCS 110/30
                             from Ch. 111, par. 7930
225 ILCS 110/33
                             from Ch. 111, par. 7933
225 ILCS 110/6 rep.
225 ILCS 110/7.5 rep. 225 ILCS 110/9 rep.
225 ILCS 110/12 rep.
225 ILCS 110/31 rep.
225 ILCS 110/32 rep.
Adds reference to:
225 ILCS 745/25
225 ILCS 745/52
225 ILCS 745/65
```

Amends the Professional Geologist Licensing Act to allow practitioners an additional year to apply for licensure without examination. Makes technical changes. Deletes change to Regulatory Agency Sunset Act extending the repeal date for the Speech-Language Pathology and Audiology Act. Further amends the Illinois Nursing Act of 1987 to allow the Department of Professional Regulation to use moneys in the Nursing Dedicated and Professional Fund to conduct a survey as prescribed by rule of the Department. Deletes limitation under the Acupuncture Practice Act on physicians or dentists practicing acupuncture unless appropriately skilled or trained. Makes technical changes.

```
Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal
    Mar 10 1997
                 First reading
                                            Referred to Rules
    Mar 11
                                            Assigned to Registration & Regulation
    Mar 17
                  Added As A Joint Sponsor SAVIANO
    Mar 20
                       Amendment No.01
                                            REGIS REGULAT H
                                                                     Adopted
                                            Do Pass Amend/Short Debate
                                              023-000-000
                   Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt
    Apr 08
                   Second Reading-Short Debate
                  Pid Cai Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt
                  3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot114-000-001
    Apr 15
    Apr 16
                   Arrive Senate
                   Placed Calendr First Reading
                  Chief Sponsor KARPIEL
    Apr 17
                  First reading
                                            Referred to Rules
    Apr 25
                                            Assigned to Licensed Activities
    May 07
                                             Recommended do pass 009-000-000
                  Placed Calndr, Second Reading
                  Second Reading
    May 08
                   Placed Calndr, Third Reading
    May 09
                   Third Reading - Passed 057-000-000
                   Passed both Houses
    Jun 06
                  Sent to the Governor
    Jul 03
                  Governor vetoed
                   Placed Calendar Total Veto
    Oct 30
                   Total veto stands.
          CROSS, KLINGLER AND ACEVEDO.
```

HB-2237

730 ILCS 5/5-6-3 from Ch. 38, par. 1005-6-3 730 ILCS 5/5-8A-5 from Ch. 38, par. 1005-8A-5

Amends the Unified Code of Corrections. Provides that the fee imposed by the court for the use of an approved electronic monitoring device shall be for all costs incidental to the approved electronic monitoring device (now the fee cannot exceed \$5 for each day of use of the device). Provides that an offender as a part of an approved pretrial release may be ordered to pay all costs incidental to approved electronic monitoring.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Jan 14 1998 Added As A Co-sponsor KLINGLER

Added As A Co-sponsor ACEVEDO

HB-2238 BRUNSVOLD - TENHOUSE.

510 ILCS 77/12 new

Amends the Livestock Management Facilities Act. Requires that construction or expansion of a new facility of 500 or greater animal units be approved by the county board or, if the facility is or will be located within a municipality, by the corporate authorities of the municipality.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Added As A Joint Sponsor TENHOUSE

Mar 11 Assigned to Agriculture & Conservation

Mar 19 Motion Do Pass-Lost 005-008-000 HAGC

Remains in CommiAgriculture &

Conservation Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Mar 21

HB-2239 HOLBROOK.

720 ILCS 5/14-3

from Ch. 38, par. 14-3

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Includes in the exemption from an eavesdropping violation, the use of a telephone monitoring device by a corporation or other business entity that has contracted for telephone solicitation by another corporation or business entity to record or listen to the conversation by an employee of the corporation or business entity conducting the telephone solicitation or marketing or opinion research. Effective immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes substantive changes; makes a stylistic change.

JUDICIAL NOTE, H-AM 1

It is impossible to determine impact on the need to increase

the number of judges in the State.

FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (Dept. of Corrections)

HB2239 would have no fiscal or prison population impact on DOC.

CORRECTIONAL NOTE, H-AM 1

No change from DOC fiscal note.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1

HB2239 fails to create a State mandate.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Mar 21 Amendment No.01 JUD-CRIMINAL H Adopted

Do Pass Amend/Short Debate

015-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 07 Fiscal Note Requested AS
AMENDED/ROSKAM

St Mandate Fis Nte ReqAS AMENDED/ROSKAM Correctional Note Requested AS

AMENDED/ROSKAM Judicial Note Request AS

AMENDED/ROSKAM

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 08 Judicial Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 09 Fiscal Note Filed

Correctional Note Filed AS

AMENDED
Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 10 St Mandate Fis Note Filed
Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 14 Second Reading-Short Debate Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

Apr 19 Re-committed to Rules

HB-2240 GRANBERG.

55 ILCS 5/3-6015.1 new 65 ILCS 5/11-1-12 new

Amends the Counties Code and the Illinois Municipal Code. Provides that police officers in a county with a population of less than 3,000,000 may unlock the doors of a motor vehicle upon the request of the owner of the vehicle.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB 2240 fails to create a State mandate.

HOME RULE NOTE

HB 2240 does not preempt home rule authority.

FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)

HB 2240 is permissive and would not have a fiscal impact on

units of local gov't.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Mar 21 Apr 03

Assigned to Local Government Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

St Mandate Fis Note Filed Home Rule Note Filed Committee Rules

Apr 10

Fiscal Note Filed Committee Rules

HB-2241 **BROSNAHAN - MCCARTHY.**

55 ILCS 5/3-15012

from Ch. 34, par. 3-15012

Amends the Counties Code. Changes the title of the chief executive and administrative officer of the Department of Corrections in counties with more than 1,000,000 inhabitants from Executive Director to Director. Effective immediately.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB 2241 fails to create a State mandate.

HOME RULE NOTE

HB 2241 does not preempt home rule authority.

FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)

HB2241 imposes no additional requirements and does not have a

fiscal impact on units of local gov't.

Mar 10 1997 Referred to Rules First reading

Mar 11 Assigned to Local Government

Mar 19 Added As A Joint Sponsor MCCARTHY

Mar 21 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 011-005-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 03 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Home Rule Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 08 Fiscal Note Requested HUGHES

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 10 Fiscal Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 14 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-001-000 Apr 15

Apr 16 Arrive Senate

Placed Calendr, First Reading

Apr 30 Chief Sponsor O'MALLEY

First reading Referred to Rules May 01

Assigned to Local Government &

Elections

Refer to Rules/Rul 3-9(a) May 10

HB-2242 BROSNAHAN.

730 ILCS 5/3-3-7

from Ch. 38, par. 1003-3-7

Amends the Unified Code of Corrections. Provides that as a condition of every parole and mandatory supervised release a parole agent is given authority to conduct warrantless searches of the parolee or releasee's home.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2243 HOLBROOK.

720 ILCS 5/12-14.1 730 ILCS 5/5-5-3.2 from Ch. 38, par. 1005-5-3.2 730 ILCS 5/5-8-2 from Ch. 38, par. 1005-8-2

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Provides that the penalty for predatory criminal sexual assault of a child that did not cause great bodily harm to the victim and did not result in permanent disability or was not life threatening is a Class X felony with a sentence of not less than 20 years and not more than 60 years (now it is a Class X felony (6-30 years)). Amends the Unified Code of Corrections. Permits the court to impose an extended term sentence on a defendant convicted of a felony committed against a person under 13 years of age (now under 12 years of age) or that person's property. Provides that the extended term sentence for predatory criminal sexual assault of a child is not less than 60 years and not more than 100 years.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2244 HOLBROOK - DAVIS, STEVE - SMITH, MICHAEL - SCOTT, MCCARTHY AND BROSNAHAN.

625 ILCS 5/11-204 from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 11-204 625 ILCS 5/11-204.1 from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 11-204.1

Amends the Illinois Vehicle Code. Increases the penalty for fleeing or attempting to elude a police officer from a Class B misdemeanor to a Class 4 felony. Increases the penalty for aggravated fleeing or attempt to elude a police officer from a Class A misdemeanor to a Class 3 felony if only property damage occurs and from a Class 4 felony to a Class 2 felony if bodily injury occurs. Increases from a Class 4 felony to a Class 2 felony, a second or subsequent conviction of aggravated fleeing within 5 years of a prior conviction.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Corrections)

Fiscal impact is \$21,285,500 and 108 inmates for population.

CORRECTIONAL NOTE

No change from DOC fiscal note.

JUDICIAL NOTE

It is impossible to determine what impact the bill will have on the need to increase the number of judges in the State.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB2244 fails to meet the definition of a State mandate.

Note(s) That May Apply: Correctional

Mar 10 1997First readingReferred to RulesMar 11Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal LawMar 20Fiscal Note Requested BLACKSt Mandate Fis Nte ReqBLACK

Correctional Note Requested BLACK Judicial Note Request BLACK Committee Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Mar 21 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 015-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 03 Fiscal Note Filed

Correctional Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 08 Judicial Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
Apr 09 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt
Apr 10 Second Reading-Short Debate

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt
Apr 15 3d Reading Consideration PP

Calendar Consideration PP.
Added As A Co-sponsor MCCARTHY
Added As A Co-sponsor BROSNAHAN

Added As A Joint Sponsor DAVIS, STEVE Added As A Co-sponsor SMITH, MICHAEL

Added As A Co-sponsor SCOTT

Apr 18

Re-committed to Rules

HB-2245 MCCARTHY.

55 ILCS 5/3-7002

from Ch. 34, par. 3-7002

55 ILCS 5/3-7005

from Ch. 34, par. 3-7005

Amends the Counties Code. Provides that on and after the effective date of this amendatory Act, the Sheriff of Cook County may, in his or her discretion and with the advice and consent of the county board, appoint additional members to the Cook County Sheriff's Merit Board (now limited to 5 members). Provides that as additional members are appointed, the political affiliation of the Board shall be such that no more than one-half of the members plus one additional member may be affiliated with the same political party. Provides that as additional members are appointed, at least 40% of the members must be present to constitute a quorum. Effective immediately.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB 2245 fails to create a State mandate.

HOME RULE NOTE

HB 2245 does not preempt home rule authority.

FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)

HB 2245 is permissive and would not have a fiscal impact on

units of local gov't.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Local Government

Mar 21 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 011-005-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

St Mandate Fis Nte ReqHUGHES

Home Rule Note RequestHUGHES

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

St Mandate Fis Note Filed Apr 03

Home Rule Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 09 Fiscal Note Filed Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 10 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot089-024-000 Apr 15

Arrive Senate Apr 16

Placed Calendr, First Reading Apr 30

Chief Sponsor O'MALLEY First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2246 MAUTINO.

55 ILCS 5/3-15003.5

Amends the Counties Code. Makes a technical change in the Section concerning the county impact incarceration program in a county with 3,000,000 or more inhabitants.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB 2246 fails to create a State mandate.

HOME RULE NOTE

HB 2246 does not preempt home rule authority.

FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)

HB2246 imposes no additional requirements and does not have a

fiscal impact on units of local gov't.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Local Government

Mar 20

Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo009-008-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested HUGHES St Mandate Fis Nte ReqHUGHES Home Rule Note RequestHUGHES

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

St Mandate Fis Note Filed Apr 03

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 08 Home Rule Note Filed

> Second Reading-Stnd Debate Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Fiscal Note Filed Apr 10 Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 14 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2247 WINTERS.

230 ILCS 10/3.5 new 230 ILCS 10/5 from Ch. 120, par. 2405 230 ILCS 10/6 from Ch. 120, par. 2406 230 ILCS 10/13 from Ch. 120, par. 2413 230 ILCS 10/14.1 new

Amends the Riverboat Gambling Act. Requires an advisory referendum before dockside gambling may be authorized under the Act. Requires a new applicant for an owners license to competitively bid what percentage of adjusted gross receipts it shall pay as a wagering tax, with the new license going to the highest bidder. Prohibits licensees from making any political contributions. Requires each licensee to make a quarterly report to the Board indicating profits and losses.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Adds reference to:

230 ILCS 10/7 from Ch. 120, par. 2407 230 ILCS 10/7.1 new

Further amends the Riverboat Gambling Act. Provides that the referendum shall be required before any gambling is authorized under the Act rather than before dockside gambling is authorized under the Act. Provides that an owners license subject to renewal shall be subject to competitive bidding based on what portion of adjusted gross receipts will be paid to the State.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Executive

Mar 20 Amendment No.01 EXECUTIVE H Adopted Motion Do Pass-Lost 006-007-000

HEXC

Remains in CommiExecutive Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Mar 21

HB-2248 ZICKUS.

> 35 ILCS 5/1108 from Ch. 120, par. 11-1108

Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act. Makes a technical change in the Section concerning foreclosure on real property.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Revenue Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2249 PHELPS - HARTKE.

from Ch. 127, par. 1055 20 ILCS 3305/5 from Ch. 127, par. 1059 20 ILCS 3305/9 30 ILCS 330/2 from Ch. 127, par. 652 30 ILCS 330/6c new

Amends the Illinois Emergency Management Agency Act and the General Obligation Bond Act. Requires the Agency to establish, in cooperation with other State agencies, a computer system that will enable disaster victims to promptly contact State or federal agencies electronically for the purpose of applying for governmental benefits for which the disaster victim may be entitled. Authorizes the State to issue \$100,000,000 in intermediate or long-term general obligation bonds, with maturity not to exceed 40 years.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Debt; Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor HARTKE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

Mar 21

HB-2250 GASH.

20 ILCS 505/22.1

from Ch. 23, par. 5022.1

Amends the Children and Family Services Act by making a stylistic change in a Section concerning grants-in-aid for child care services. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 2250 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Mar 11 Mar 21 Referred to Rules

Assigned to Human Services St Mandate Fis Note Filed Committee Human Services Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2251 GASH.

50 ILCS 725/3.8

from Ch. 85, par. 2561

Amends the Uniform Peace Officers' Disciplinary Act. Provides that anyone filing a complaint against a sworn peace officer must have the complaint supported by a sworn affidavit.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Provides that the sworn affidavit verifying a complaint against a peace officer shall be notarized and include a factual description of the events, actions, and occurrences that are the basis of the complaint.

FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (Dpt. Corrections)

There is no fiscal or prison population impact on DOC. CORRECTIONAL NOTE, H-AM 1 No change from DOC fiscal note.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1

HB 2251, with H-am 1, fails to create a State mandate.

JUDICIÁL NOTE, H-AM 1

It is not possible to determine impact on the need to decrease

or increase the number of judges in the State. FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 2 (Dpt. Corrections)

No change from previous fiscal note. CORRECTIONAL NOTE, H-AM 2

No change from previous correctional note. FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 2 (Dept. of Revenue)

HB 2251 addresses issues of concern to the Dept. of Correc-

tions, rather than the Dept. of Revenue.

JUDÍCIÁL NOTE, H-ÁM 1 & 2

HB2251 would neither decrease nor increase the need for the

number of judges in the State. Mar 10 1997 First reading

Mar 11 Mar 20

Mar 21

Apr 08

Apr 11

Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Fiscal Note Requested BLACK

St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBLACK Correctional Note Requested BLACK

Judicial Note Request BLACK

Committee Judiciary II - Criminal Law JUD-CRIMINAL H Adopted

Do Pass Amend/Short Debate

015-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 03 Fiscal Note Filed

Amendment No.01

Correctional Note Filed AS

AMENDED

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Apr 07

St Mandate Fis Nte RegAS AMENDED/ROSKAM Judicial Note Request AS

AMENDED/ROSKAM

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

St Mandate Fis Note Filed Judicial Note Filed

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Fiscal Note Filed

Correctional Note Filed AS **AMENDED**

Amendment No.02 Amendment referred to HRUL

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Apr 12 Amendment No.02 GASH HJUB Rules refers to Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Second Reading-Short Debate Apr 14 GASH Amendment No.02 Be adopted Fiscal Note Filed Judicial Note Filed Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) HB-2252 GASH. 705 ILCS 405/1-15 from Ch. 37, par. 801-15 705 ILCS 405/2-10 705 ILCS 405/2-13 from Ch. 37, par. 802-10 from Ch. 37, par. 802-13 from Ch. 37, par. 802-15 from Ch. 37, par. 802-21 from Ch. 37, par. 802-28 705 ILCS 405/2-15 705 ILCS 405/2-21 705 ILCS 405/2-28 705 ILCS 405/2-16 rep. 735 ILCS 5/2-301 from Ch. 110, par. 2-301

Amends the Juvenile Court Act of 1987. Adds provisions concerning objections to the court's jurisdiction. In proceedings concerning abused, neglected, or dependent minors, requires the court to make certain written statements supporting its finding that it is in the minor's best interests to prescribe shelter care. Adds provisions concerning service of process, including provision for service by publication. Makes other changes. Amends the Code of Civil Procedure to make an objection to jurisdiction as provided in the Juvenile Court Act an exception to the rule that every appearance prior to judgment not in compliance with the Code's requirements for special appearances is a general appearance and not a special appearance.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2253 GASH.

New Act

Creates the State Benefit Fraud Identification Act. Provides that if a law enforcement agency employee notifies the State that a municipal, county, or State prisoner has received public aid or other State benefits or services to which that prisoner is not entitled, the law enforcement agency employing the employee is entitled to 5% of the total value of public aid or other State benefits or services received by the prisoner during a period of one year but to which the prisoner was not entitled.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to State Govt Admin & Election Refrm Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2254 GASH.

705 ILCS 405/5-2

from Ch. 37, par. 805-2

Amends the Juvenile Court Act of 1987. Makes stylistic changes in Section relating to venue in delinquency proceedings. FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Corrections)

There will be no fiscal or corrections population impact.

CORRECTIONAL NOTE

No change from DOC fiscal note.

JUDICIAL NOTE

The need to increase or decrease the number of judges cannot be

determined at this time.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB2254 fails to meet the definition of a State mandate.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules Mar 11

Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Fiscal Note Requested BLACK Mar 20 St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBLACK Correctional Note Requested BLACK Judicial Note Request BLACK

Committee Judiciary II - Criminal Law

fer Rules/Rul 9(B) 8-9 ng to Section that provides that d by an information. bact. ges cannot be date. ed to Rules ed to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Note Requested BLACK indate Fis Nte ReqBLACK tional Note Requested BLACK if Note Request BLACK in the Judiciary II - Criminal Law ss/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo008-007-000 Note Filed tional Note Filed at Note Filed indate Fis Note Filed
ng to Section that provides that d by an information. pact. ges cannot be date. ed to Rules ed to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Note Requested BLACK indate Fis Nte ReqBLACK tional Note Requested BLACK il Note Request BLACK ittee Judiciary II - Criminal Law ss/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo008-007-000 Note Filed tional Note Filed
ng to Section that provides that d by an information. pact. ges cannot be date. ed to Rules ed to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Note Requested BLACK indate Fis Nte ReqBLACK tional Note Requested BLACK il Note Request BLACK ittee Judiciary II - Criminal Law ss/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo008-007-000 Note Filed tional Note Filed
ng to Section that provides that d by an information. pact. ges cannot be late. ed to Rules ed to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Note Requested BLACK indate Fis Nte ReqBLACK tional Note Requested BLACK it Note Request BLACK ittee Judiciary II - Criminal Law ss/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo008-007-000 Note Filed
ng to Section that provides that d by an information. pact. ges cannot be late. ed to Rules ed to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Note Requested BLACK indate Fis Nte ReqBLACK tional Note Requested BLACK it Note Request BLACK ittee Judiciary II - Criminal Law ss/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo008-007-000 Note Filed
8-9 ng to Section that provides that d by an information. pact. ges cannot be date. ed to Rules ed to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Note Requested BLACK tional Note Requested BLACK il Note Request BLACK ittee Judiciary II - Criminal Law
8-9 ng to Section that provides that d by an information. pact. ges cannot be late. ed to Rules ed to Judiciary II - Criminal Law
8-9 ng to Section that provides that d by an information. pact. ges cannot be
8-9 ng to Section that provides that d by an information. pact.
8-9 ng to Section that provides that d by an information. pact.
8-9 ng to Section that provides that d by an information. pact.
8-9 ng to Section that provides that d by an information.
8-9 ng to Section that provides that
8-9 ng to Section that provides that
8-9
fer Rules/Rul 9(B)
fer Rules/Rul 9(B)
ndate Fis Note Filed
al Note Filed
Note Filed tional Note Filed
ss/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo008-007-000

430 ILCS 65/3

from Ch. 38, par. 83-3

Amends the Firearm Owners Identification Card Act. Makes a grammatical change in Section relating to transfer of firearms. FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Corrections)

No fiscal or prison population impact on DOC. CORRECTIONAL NOTE No change from DOC fiscal note.

JUDICIAL NOTE

There would be no increase or decrease in the need for the number of judges.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB2256 fails to meet the definition of a State mandate under

the State Mandates Act.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Mar 20		Assigned to Judiciary II - Fiscal Note Requested BI St Mandate Fis Nte ReqI Correctional Note Request Judicial Note Request BI Committee Judiciary II -	LACK BLACK sted BLACK LACK
Mar 21		Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo0	008-007-000
	Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt		
Apr 02		Fiscal Note Filed Correctional Note Filed	
	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	Correctional Note Fried	
Apr 04	Car Zilo Rag Sta Dot	Judicial Note Filed	~
	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt		
Apr 09	C-10-4 Dd- 944 Dt-	St Mandate Fis Note File	d
Apr 14	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Second Reading-Stnd Deb	ate	
Api 14	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std I		
Apr 23	Added As A Joint Sponsor		
	Added As A Co-sponsor E		
	Added As A Co-sponsor JO		
	Added As A Co-sponsor S	CHOENBERG	
	Relid 2nd Rdng-Stnd Deba		
		ERWIN	
	Amendment referred		
	Amendment No.01	ERWIN	
	Rules refers to	HJUB	
	Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr		
Apr 24	Amendment No.01		
		Be adopted	
	Amendment No.01	ERWIN 043-072-002	Lost
	Hid Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr		
Apr 25	The Car Cia Ma Hag Din	Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B))
2257 O'BRI	EN – GASH, BOST AND EF	OWIN	
as, one	E. Oubli, Dobi with El	* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *	

720 ILCS 5/4-1

from Ch. 38, par. 4-1

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Makes a grammatical change in Section defining "voluntary act".

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 720 ILCS 5/4-1 Adds reference to: 720 ILCS 5/3-5 from Ch. 38, par. 3-5 720 ILCS 5/3-6 from Ch. 38, par. 3-6

Deletes the title and everything after the enacting clause. Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Provides that a prosecution for criminal sexual assault, aggravated criminal sexual assault, predatory criminal sexual assault of a child, aggravated criminal sexual abuse, or criminal sexual abuse when the victim was under 18 years of age at the time of the offense may be commenced at any time.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Corrections)

HB 2257 would have no fiscal or prison population impact.

CORRECTIONAL NOTE No change from DOC fiscal note.

FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (Dpt. Corrections)

No change from previous fiscal note. CORRECTIONAL NOTE, H-AM 1

No change from previous correctional note.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, AMENDED HB2257 fails to meet the definition of a State mandate.

JUDICIAL NOTE, H-AM 1

No increase in the need for the number of judges in the State. Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Mar 20 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Fiscal Note Requested BLACK

St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBLACK Correctional Note Requested BLACK Judicial Note Request BLACK

Committee Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Apr 14 Apr 25

Mar 21	Amendment No.01	JUD-CRIMINAL H Adopted Do Pass Amd/Stndrd Dbt/Vote 008-000-005
	Died Cal 2nd Dda Std Dht	000-000-003
	Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	T- O'DDIENI
Ma- 26	Primary Sponsor Changed	
Mar 25	Added As A Joint Sponsor	
Apr 07		Fiscal Note Requested AS
		AMENDED/ROSKAM
		St Mandate Fis Nte ReqAS
		AMENDED/ROSKAM
		Correctional Note Requested AS
		AMENDED/ROSKAM
		Judicial Note Request AS
	Col 2nd Dda Std Dht	AMENDED/ROSKAM
A == 00	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	Fiscal Note Filed
Apr 08		Fiscal Note Filed
		Correctional Note Filed
		Correctional Note Filed AS
		AMENDED
	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	AMENDED
Apr 09	Car 2nd Rug 5td Dbt	St Mandate Fis Note Filed
ripi oz		Judicial Note Filed
	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	Successful Protect Fred
Apr 10	Added As A Co-sponsor BO	OST
11p1 10	Added As A Co-sponsor El	
Apr 11	Second Reading-Stnd Deba	
.	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std I	
Apr 15	3rd Rdg-Stnd Dbt-Pass/V(
Apr 16	Arrive Senate	
-	Placed Calendr, First Reads	ng
HB-2258 GASH		
		9 1005 2 5
730 ILCS 5/5-2-5		8, par. 1005-2-5
Amends the Uni	fied Code of Corrections. A	Adds a heading to Section relating to a
clinical psychologi	st testifying as to issues of	defendant's fitness.
	TE (Dpt. Corrections)	
No fiscal or p	rison population impact on De	OC.
	ONAL NOTE	
	om DOC fiscal note.	
JUDICIAL N		
	pe no increase or decrease in t	he need for the
number of jud		
	NDATES FISCAL NOTE	
	of DCCA, HB2258 fails to c	reate a State mandate
under the Sta	of DCCA, HB2258 fails to c te Mandates Act.	
under the Sta Mar 10 1997	of DCCA, HB2258 fails to c te Mandates Act.	Referred to Rules
under the Sta Mar 10 1997 Mar 11	of DCCA, HB2258 fails to c te Mandates Act.	Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law
under the Sta Mar 10 1997	of DCCA, HB2258 fails to c te Mandates Act. First reading	Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Fiscal Note Requested BLACK
under the Sta Mar 10 1997 Mar 11	of DCCA, HB2258 fails to c te Mandates Act.	Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Fiscal Note Requested BLACK St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBLACK
under the Sta Mar 10 1997 Mar 11	of DCCA, HB2258 fails to c te Mandates Act. First reading	Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Fiscal Note Requested BLACK St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBLACK Correctional Note Requested BLACK
under the Sta Mar 10 1997 Mar 11	of DCCA, HB2258 fails to c te Mandates Act. First reading	Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Fiscal Note Requested BLACK St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBLACK Correctional Note Requested BLACK Judicial Note Request BLACK
under the Sta Mar 10 1997 Mar 11 Mar 20	of DCCA, HB2258 fails to c te Mandates Act. First reading	Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Fiscal Note Requested BLACK St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBLACK Correctional Note Requested BLACK Judicial Note Request BLACK Committee Judiciary II - Criminal Law
under the Sta Mar 10 1997 Mar 11	tof DCCA, HB2258 fails to c te Mandates Act. First reading	Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Fiscal Note Requested BLACK St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBLACK Correctional Note Requested BLACK Judicial Note Request BLACK
under the Sta Mar 10 1997 Mar 11 Mar 20	of DCCA, HB2258 fails to c te Mandates Act. First reading	Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Fiscal Note Requested BLACK St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBLACK Correctional Note Requested BLACK Judicial Note Request BLACK Committee Judiciary II - Criminal Law Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo008-007-000
under the Sta Mar 10 1997 Mar 11 Mar 20	tof DCCA, HB2258 fails to c te Mandates Act. First reading	Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Fiscal Note Requested BLACK St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBLACK Correctional Note Requested BLACK Judicial Note Request BLACK Committee Judiciary II - Criminal Law Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo008-007-000 Fiscal Note Filed
under the Sta Mar 10 1997 Mar 11 Mar 20	n of DCCA, HB2258 fails to c te Mandates Act. First reading Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Fiscal Note Requested BLACK St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBLACK Correctional Note Requested BLACK Judicial Note Request BLACK Committee Judiciary II - Criminal Law Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo008-007-000
under the Sta Mar 10 1997 Mar 11 Mar 20	tof DCCA, HB2258 fails to c te Mandates Act. First reading	Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Fiscal Note Requested BLACK St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBLACK Correctional Note Requested BLACK Judicial Note Request BLACK Committee Judiciary II - Criminal Law Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo008-007-000 Fiscal Note Filed
under the Sta Mar 10 1997 Mar 11 Mar 20 Mar 21 Apr 02	n of DCCA, HB2258 fails to c te Mandates Act. First reading Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Fiscal Note Requested BLACK St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBLACK Correctional Note Requested BLACK Judicial Note Request BLACK Committee Judiciary II - Criminal Law Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo008-007-000 Fiscal Note Filed Correctional Note Filed
under the Sta Mar 10 1997 Mar 11 Mar 20 Mar 21 Apr 02	n of DCCA, HB2258 fails to cote Mandates Act. First reading Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Fiscal Note Requested BLACK St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBLACK Correctional Note Requested BLACK Judicial Note Request BLACK Committee Judiciary II - Criminal Law Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo008-007-000 Fiscal Note Filed Correctional Note Filed
under the Sta Mar 10 1997 Mar 11 Mar 20 Mar 21 Apr 02	n of DCCA, HB2258 fails to cote Mandates Act. First reading Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Fiscal Note Requested BLACK St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBLACK Correctional Note Requested BLACK Judicial Note Request BLACK Committee Judiciary II - Criminal Law Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo008-007-000 Fiscal Note Filed Correctional Note Filed Judicial Note Filed
under the Sta Mar 10 1997 Mar 11 Mar 20 Mar 21 Apr 02	of DCCA, HB2258 fails to c te Mandates Act. First reading Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Second Reading-Stnd Deba	Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Fiscal Note Requested BLACK St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBLACK Correctional Note Requested BLACK Judicial Note Request BLACK Committee Judiciary II - Criminal Law Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo008-007-000 Fiscal Note Filed Correctional Note Filed Judicial Note Filed St Mandate Fis Note Filed ate
under the Sta Mar 10 1997 Mar 11 Mar 20 Mar 21 Apr 02 Apr 04 Apr 07	n of DCCA, HB2258 fails to c te Mandates Act. First reading Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Fiscal Note Requested BLACK St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBLACK Correctional Note Requested BLACK Judicial Note Request BLACK Committee Judiciary II - Criminal Law Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo008-007-000 Fiscal Note Filed Correctional Note Filed Judicial Note Filed St Mandate Fis Note Filed ate

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2259 TURNER, JOHN.

720 ILCS 550/4 from Ch. 56 1/2, par. 704 720 ILCS 550/5 from Ch. 56 1/2, par. 705 720 ILCS 550/5.1 from Ch. 56 1/2, par. 705.1

Amends the Cannabis Control Act. Reenacts the provisions of Article 4 of Public Act 89-428 relating to the penalties for the manufacture and possession of more than 2,000 grams of cannabis. (Public Act 89-428 was declared unconstitutional.) Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11

Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Mar 21 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 015-000-000

Mtn Reconsider Vote Prevail 015-000-000

Returned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 014-001-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 08 Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 15 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot117-000-001

Apr 16 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr, First Reading

HR-2260 MCAULIFFE - CAPPARELLI - DURKIN - SANTIAGO - WOOD.

730 ILCS 5/5-5-3.2

from Ch. 38, par. 1005-5-3.2

Amends the Unified Code of Corrections. Provides that committing an offense against a person under 18 years of age or that person's property is a factor for the court to consider as a reason to impose a more severe sentence. Also provides that a defendant convicted of a felony committed against a person under 18 (now under 12) years of age or that person's property may be sentenced to an extended term

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Corrections)

The corrections population impact is 157 inmates and the fiscal

impact is \$24,978,600.

CORRECTIONAL NOTE

No change from previous note.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Mar 21 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 015-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Added As A Joint Sponsor SANTIAGO Added As A Co-sponsor DURKIN

Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD Apr 08 Fiscal Note Filed

Correctional Note Filed

Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Apr 16 Joint Sponsor Changed to CAPPARELLI Apr 17 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot112-000-002

Apr 18 Arrive Senate

Placed Calendr, First Reading Apr 30 Chief Sponsor DILLARD

> First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2261 KOSEL

New Act

20 ILCS 2605/55a-3 from Ch. 127, par. 55a-3 735 ILCS 5/21-101 from Ch. 110, par. 21-101

Creates the Gang Member Registration and Community Notification Act. Provides that a person convicted of a gang-related criminal offense shall register with the local law enforcement agency where the person resides for 10 years after conviction. Provides that any person convicted of a gang-related criminal offense who is discharged, paroled, or released from a Department of Corrections facility or other penal institution shall be informed of his or her duty to register by the facility or institution. Provides that any person convicted of a gang-related criminal offense who is released on probation or discharged upon payment of a fine shall be informed of his or her duty to register by the court. Provides that the facility or court shall obtain the person's address and report the address to the Department of State Police. Provides that the facility or court shall send copies of the form informing the person about registration to the Department, and the Department shall forward a copy to the local law enforcement agency. Provides that the person required to register shall report in person to the local law enforcement agency every year. Provides that the Department shall establish and maintain a Gang Member Database to identify persons convicted of gang-related criminal offenses. Provides that the Department and any local law enforcement agency may disclose certain information on the registered person to any person likely to encounter the registered person and the information shall also be open to inspection by the public. Provides for immunity for providing or failing to provide this information. Amends the Civil Administrative Code concerning the powers of the Department's Division of Criminal Investigation. Amends the Code of Civil Procedure concerning a name change. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional; Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Mar 21 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

CLAYTON - CHURCHILL, ERWIN, LYONS, EILEEN AND COULSON. HB-2262

625 ILCS 40/5-7

625 ILCS 40/5-7.2

625 ILCS 45/5-16 625 ILCS 45/5-16b

from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 315-11b

Amends the Boat Registration and Safety Act and the Snowmobile Registration and Safety Act. Provides that a person may not operate a snowmobile or boat if his or her alcohol concentration exceeds the level specified in the Illinois Vehicle Code (rather than 0.10). Amends the Boat Registration and Safety Act to provide that a person convicted of operating a watercraft while under the influence is guilty of a Class 4 felony if that person had a previous conviction for driving a motor vehicle or snowmobile while under the influence. Provides that a police officer who has reasonable suspicion (instead of probable cause) to believe that a person is under the influence may request the person to submit to a breath screening test.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1

Removes the provisions that provide that a person convicted of operating a watercraft while under the influence is guilty of a Class 4 felony if that person had a previous conviction for driving a motor vehicle or snowmobile while under the influence.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional

	THEFET. CONCOUNT	
Mar 10 1997	First reading	Referred to Rules
M ar 11	.46	Assigned to Agriculture & Conservation
Mar 19		Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 009-003-000
	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht D	bt
Mar 20	Second Reading-Short Del	
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht 1	
Apr 09	Added As A Co-sponsor E	
Apr 07	Added As A Co-sponsor L	
Apr 12	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vo	
Apr 12	Added As A Co-sponsor C	
A 1.1	Arrive Senate	OULSON
Apr 14		L_
	Placed Calendr, First Read	ing
Apr 15	Chief Sponsor KLEMM	
Apr 16	First reading	Referred to Rules
	Sponsor Removed KLEM	M ·
	Alt Chief Sponsor Changed GEO-KARIS	
	Added as Chief Co-sponso	r KLEMM
Apr 24	•	Assigned to Transportation
Apr 30	Amendment No.01	TRANSPORTN S Adopted
F		Recommnded do pass as amend
		006-000-000

May 01 Second Reading Placed Calndr, Third Reading Added as Chief Co-sponsor PARKER May 09 Third Reading - Passed 056-000-000 Arrive House Place Cal Order Concurrence 01 May 16 Motion Filed Concur Refer to Rules/Rul 75(a) Place Cal Order Concurrence 01 May 19 Added As A Joint Sponsor CHURCHILL May 20 Be approved consideration H Concurs in S Amend, 01/072-037-007 Passed both Houses Jun 18 Sent to the Governor Jul 25 Governor approved PUBLIC ACT 90-0215 Effective date 98-01-01 HR-2263 LANG. 5 ILCS 315/25 from Ch. 48, par. 1625 Amends the Illinois Public Labor Relations Act concerning sovereign immunity. Adds a caption. Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Labor & Commerce Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) HB-2264 SCHAKOWSKY. 20 ILCS 605/46.13 from Ch. 127, par. 46.13 Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois. Provides that the Business Assistance Office of the Department of Commerce and Community Affairs shall provide assistance to small businesses interested in obtaining procurement contracts with private Illinois businesses. Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Labor & Commerce Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) HB-2265 MADIĜAN,MJ – CURRIE. New Act Creates the Welfare Reform Act of 1997. Contains a short title only. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE In the opinion of DCCA, HB 2265 fails to create a State mandate under the State Mandates Act. FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Public Aid) There will not be a fiscal impact to this Dept. until the bill is amended. Mar 10 1997 First reading Added As A Joint Sponsor CURRIE Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Human Services Mar 20 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo006-004-000 Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Fiscal Note Requested ZICKUS St Mandate Fis Nte RegZICKUS Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Mar 21 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 08 Fiscal Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 14 Second Reading-Stnd Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt Apr 25 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) May 15 Recommends Consideration 003-002-000 HRUL Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Amendment No.01

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Amendment referred to HRUL

CURRIE

May 16

May 20

Second Reading-Stnd Debate Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Jul 02

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2266 MADIGAN, MJ - CURRIE.

New Act

Creates the Child Support Enforcement Act of 1997. Contains a short title only.

STATE MANDATÉS FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 2266 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Public Aid)

There will not be a fiscal impact to this Dept. until the bill

is amended.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor CURRIE

Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Human Services

Mar 20 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo006-004-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested ZICKUS St Mandate Fis Nte ReqZICKUS

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Second Reading-Stnd Debate Apr 14 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2267 STEPHENS.

815 ILCS 150/3

Apr 25

Mar 21

Apr 08

from Ch. 17, par. 6203

Amends the Unsolicited Credit Card Act of 1977. Provides that no financial institution or other person or corporation shall issue any person a credit card in which 2 or more persons are joint holders of the credit card account unless the request or application is made jointly by all joint holders of the account. Effective immediately.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Financial Institutions Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HR-2268 STEPHENS.

225 ILCS 455/14

from Ch. 111, par. 5814

Amends the Real Estate License Act of 1983. Makes a technical change in a Section relating to broker's licenses.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Registration & Regulation

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HR-2269 MCGUIRE.

820 ILCS 115/4.5 new

Amends the Wage Payment and Collection Act, Provides that an employer to whom this Act applies must pay an employee's net pay to the employee in the form of a check or other negotiable instrument made payable to the employee or by direct deposit into an employee's account in a financial institution. Provides that no employer may pay an employee's net pay to the employee in the form of currency. Provides that violation is a Class A misdemeanor. Exempts payments to workers who receive pay each day they work and payments to an employee whose weekly net pay is less than \$100.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Labor)

No fiscal impact will be incurred by the Department.

STATE DEBT IMPACT NOTE

HB2269 would not impact the level of State debt.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB 2269 fails to meet the definition of a State mandate.

PENSION NOTE

	not have a fiscal impact on a on fund subject to the Illinois	
Mar 10 1997		Referred to Rules
Mar 11		Assigned to Labor & Commerce
Mar 20		Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo011-004-001
	Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	D' IN D I IDADED
		Fiscal Note Requested PARKE St Mandate Fis Nte RegPARKE
	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	St Mandate ris Nie Redrakke
Apr 02	Car zhu Rug Stu Dot	Fiscal Note Filed
	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	- I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I
Apr 09	J	State Debt Note Filed
	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	
Apr 10		St Mandate Fis Note Filed
	Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	
Apr 11	Second Reading-Stnd Deba	
4 10	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std D	
Apr 12	Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Stnd Dbt	Pension Note Filed
Apr 18	Cai Oiu Siu Kug-Siliu Doi	Re-committed to Rules
ANDI TO		ito committee to itules

HB-2270 JONES,LOU.

750 ILCS 5/714 new

Amends the Illinois Marriage and Dissolution of Marriage Act. Provides that a person who without good cause defaults on an order for child support issued by an Illinois court for a period of 2 months or longer is guilty of a Class A misdemeanor. Provides for community service to be performed by an offender.

CORRECTIONAL NOTE

There will be no fiscal impact on this Dept.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 2270 fails to create a State mandate under the State Mandates Act.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional

Mar 10 1997First readingReferred to RulesMar 11Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil LawMar 12Primary Sponsor Changed To JONES,LOUMar 21Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)Mar 26Correctional Note FiledApr 03St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Committee Rules

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2271 JONES,LOU.

305 ILCS 5/10-24 new

Amends the Illinois Public Aid Code. Requires the Department of Public Aid to establish, no later then October 1, 1998, an automated directory containing identifying information, submitted by the employer, for each new employee hired in the State. Provides that the directory shall be used to facilitate the enforcement, collection, and disbursement of child support payments, and assist in tracking child support obligors. States that the directory shall be known as the State Directory of New Hires. Provides for sharing information with other State agencies for the purpose of collecting other debts owed to the State.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 2271 fails to create a State mandate under the State Mandates Act.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional; Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Human Services

Mar 12 Primary Sponsor Changed To JONES,LOU

Mar 21 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Committee Human Services

HB-2272 JONES, LOU.

750 ILCS 5/505 from Ch. 40, par. 505 750 ILCS 15/1 from Ch. 40, par. 1101 750 ILCS 45/15

from Ch. 40, par. 2515

Amends the Non-Support of Spouse and Children Act. Provides that a person found guilty under provisions making failure to pay support a Class A misdemeanor may be sentenced to participate in a supervised work program administered by the Illinois Department of Public Aid through contract. Provides that the program shall be conducted on weekends and holidays, with a required fee from participants based on income to offset costs, and consist of outdoor cleaning and other duties while wearing brightly colored clothing. Authorizes the Department to adopt rules to implement the program. Amends the Illinois Marriage and Dissolution of Marriage Act, and the Illinois Parentage Act of 1984 to reference the program.

CORRECTIONAL NOTE

There will be no fiscal impact from this bill. STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB 2272 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

CORRECTIONAL NOTE There will be no fiscal impact on this bill.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law

Mar 12 Primary Sponsor Changed To JONES, LOU

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Mar 31 Correctional Note Filed Committee Rules

St Mandate Fis Note Filed Apr 03

Committee Rules Correctional Note Filed Apr 07 Committee Rules

HB-2273 MCGUIRE.

215 ILCS 5/155.26a new

Amends the Illinois Insurance Code. Provides that coverage for damages to a motor vehicle resulting from road conditions or hazards incurred upon a public road shall be classified as comprehensive coverage damages. Prohibits rate increases based solely upon claims for damages caused by road conditions.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Mar 11

Assigned to Insurance

Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

MCGUIRE. HB-2274

205 ILCS 675/6.5 new

Amends the Illinois Financial Services Development Act. Prohibits the imposition of fees or charges with respect to a revolving credit plan that are contingent upon the borrower having no outstanding unpaid indebtedness subject to interest charges on the date of the billing statement. Effective immediately.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Financial Institutions)

There would be no fiscal impact on the Department.

Referred to Rules Mar 10 1997 First reading

Mar 11 Assigned to Financial Institutions

Mar 20 Fiscal Note Filed

Committee Financial Institutions Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Mar 21

HB-2275 MCGUIRE.

225 ILCS 25/18 from Ch. 111, par. 2318

Amends the Illinois Dental Practice Act to allow dental hygienists to provide dental hygiene services without fee under the general supervision of a dentist, where the dentist is not required to be present, to residents of senior citizens' retirement homes

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Registration & Regulation

Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2276 CURRIE.

205 ILCS 105/1-1

from Ch. 17, par. 3301-1

Amends the Illinois Savings and Loan Act of 1985. Makes a technical change in the Section that contains the short title.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Financial Institutions) There would be no fiscal impact on the Department.

Mar: 10 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules Mar 11

Assigned to Financial Institutions Fiscal Note Filed

Mar 20

Committee Financial Institutions Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2277 CURRIE.

205 ILCS 5/3

from Ch. 17, par. 309

Amends the Illinois Banking Act. Makes a technical change in a Section relating to formation and powers.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Financial Institutions)

There would be no fiscal impact on the Department.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Assigned to Financial Institutions Mar 11 Mar 20 Fiscal Note Filed Committee Financial Institutions

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Mar 21

HB-2278 CURRIE.

205 ILCS 405/3.1

from Ch. 17, par. 4805

Amends the Currency Exchange Act. Adds a caption to a Section of the Act concerning the provision of tax services.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Financial Institutions)

There would be no fiscal impact on the Department.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Financial Institutions

Mar 20 Fiscal Note Filed

Committee Financial Institutions Mar 21

Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2279 DAVIS, STEVE.

20 ILCS 2805/2.06

from Ch. 126 1/2, par. 67.06

Amends the Department of Veterans Affairs Act by making a technical change in the Section concerning promulgation of rules.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Assigned to Veterans' Affairs Mar 11 Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2280 DAVIS.STEVE.

20 ILCS 2805/1

from Ch. 126 1/2, par. 66

Amends the Department of Veterans Affairs Act. Makes a technical change in the Section concerning creation of the Department.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Veterans' Affairs Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B) Mar 21

HB-2281 DAVIS, STEVE.

20 ILCS 415/8b.7

from Ch. 127, par. 63b108b.7

Amends the Personnel Code. Makes a technical change in the Section concerning the veterans' preference.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Veterans' Affairs Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2282 BRADY.

215 ILCS 5/141.01

from Ch. 73, par. 753.01

Amends the Illinois Insurance Code. Adds a caption to a Section restricting termination of a policy because of termination of an agent's contract with the company.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. of Insurance)

HB2282 will have no fiscal impact on the Department.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 215 ILCS 5/141.01 Adds reference to: 215 ILCS 107/20

Replaces the title and everything after the enacting clause. Amends the Producer Controlled Insurer Act. Provides that disclosure requirements regarding the relationship between a controlling producer and an insurer may be met with respect to business placed for a governmental reciprocal by the execution of a subscriber's agreement that is retained by the governmental reciprocal. Effective immediately.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Insurance Mar 21 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo012-011-000 Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Fiscal Note Requested BRADY Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 10 Fiscal Note Filed Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 14 Second Reading-Stnd Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt Relld 2nd Rdng-Stnd Debate Apr 15 Amendment No.01 MAUTINO Amendment referred to HRUL Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Added As A Joint Sponsor BRADY Apr 16 Amendment No.01 **MAUTINO** HINS Rules refers to Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Amendment No.01 MAUTINO Apr 17 Be adopted Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Primary Sponsor Changed To BRADY Apr 18 Apr 19 Amendment No.01 MAUTINO Adopted Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt 3rd Rdg-Stnd Dbt-Pass/V115-000-000 **Apr 23** Apr 24 Arrive Senate Chief Sponsor WALSH,T Placed Calendr.First Reading First reading Referred to Rules

HR-2283 RRADY.

215 ILCS 5/143.21b

from Ch. 73, par. 755.21b

Amends the Illinois Insurance Code. Adds a caption to a Section restricting the cancellation of a policy solely because a claim is paid.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. of Insurance)

HB2283 will have no fiscal impact on the Department.

Mar 10 1997 First reading

Mar 11

Referred to Rules Assigned to Insurance

Mar 21

Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo012-011-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested BRADY

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Filed

Apr 10

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Second Reading-Stnd Debate

Apr 14

Apr 25

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

Apr 18

Primary Sponsor Changed To BRADY Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2284 MAUTINO.

215 ILCS 5/141.02

from Ch. 73, par. 753.02

Amends the Illinois Insurance Code. Adds a caption to a Section concerning the termination of contracts between an independent agent and an insurance company. FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. of Insurance)

HB2284 will have no fiscal impact on the Department.

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Insurance

Mar 21 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo012-011-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 10 Fiscal Note Filed
Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 14 Second Reading-Stnd Debate
Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

Apr 18 Re-committed to Rules

HB-2285 MAUTINO.

215 ILCS 5/143.23a from Ch. 73, par. 755.23a

Amends the Illinois Insurance Code. Adds a caption to a Section concerning an insured's access to files after cancellation of a policy.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 305 ILCS 5/5-16.3 Adds reference to: New Act

Replaces the title and everything after the enacting clause. Creates the Managed Care Responsibility to Members Act. Provides for the regulation of managed care plans by the Department of Insurance. Creates specific patient rights to disclosure, quality of care, and confidentiality. Prohibits restraints on communications between physicians and patients. Requires the establishment of grievance procedures. Requires utilization review programs to register with the Department of Insurance. Effective January 1, 1998.

Mar 10 1997 First reading
Mar 11
Mar 19
Amendment No.01
Mar 21

Referred to Rules
Assigned to Insurance
INSURANCE H Adopted
Remains in Commilinsurance
Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2286 MCGUIRE.

720 ILCS 5/9-1 from Ch. 38, par. 9-1 730 ILCS 5/5-8-1 from Ch. 38, par. 1005-8-1 730 ILCS 5/5-8-2 from Ch. 38, par. 1005-8-2

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961 and the Unified Code of Corrections. Provides that a person convicted of first degree murder, if the death penalty is not imposed, shall be sentenced to a term of natural life imprisonment (now the defendant may in some circumstances be sentenced from 20 to 60 years imprisonment).

Note(s) That May Apply: Correctional

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law
Mar 21 Re-Refer Rules/Rul 9(B)

HB-2287 FANTIN – ACEVEDO – CURRY, JULIE – HOLBROOK – FEIGENHOLTZ, LOPEZ, SANTIAGO AND KENNER.

720 ILCS 5/33-4 new

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Makes it unlawful for a peace officer or correctional officer to knowingly commit an act in furtherance of gang-related activities, except when acting in furtherance of an undercover law enforcement investigation. Penalty is a Class 3 felony.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Corrections)

There will be minimal fiscal and corrections population impact.

CORRECTIONAL NOTE

No change from DOC fiscal note.

JUDICIAL NOTE

It is impossible to determine what impact the bill will have on

the need to increase the number of judges in the State.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB2287 fails to meet the definition of a State mandate.

Note(s) That May Apply: Correctional

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

50 ILCS 705/5.1 new 50 ILCS 705/5.2 new

Mar 20	Added As A Joint Sponsor A	CEVEDO
IVIAI 20	Added As A Co-sponsor CU	
		Fiscal Note Requested BLACK
		St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBLACK
		Correctional Note Requested BLACK
		Judicial Note Request BLACK
		Committee Judiciary II - Criminal Law
Mar 21	*	Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 015-000-000
	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Db	t ·
Apr 03		Fiscal Note Filed
		Correctional Note Filed
	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	
Apr 08		Judicial Note Filed
	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	
Apr 09		St Mandate Fis Note Filed
4 10	Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt	
Apr 10	Second Reading-Short Deba	
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Di	
	Added As A Co-sponsor HO	
A mr 16	Added As A Co-sponsor FE 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot1	
Apr 16	Added As A Co-sponsor LO	
	Added As A Co-sponsor SA	NTIAGO
	Added As A Co-sponsor KE	
Apr 17	Arrive Senate	THE CONTRACTOR OF THE CONTRACT
11p1 17	Placed Calendr, First Readn	g
Apr 25	Chief Sponsor CARROLL	9
	First reading	Referred to Rules
Apr 30	3	Assigned to Judiciary
May 07	•	Recommended do pass 009-000-000
	Placed Calndr, Second Read	ng
May 08	Second Reading	
	Placed Calndr, Third Readin	ıg
May 09	Added as Chief Co-sponsor	
	Added as Chief Co-sponsor	
	Third Reading - Passed 056	-000-000
Jun 06	Passed both Houses Sent to the Governor	
Jul 00 Jul 22	Governor approved	
Jul 22	PUBLIC ACT 90-0131	Effective date 98-01-01
IID GGOO TANTE		Elicetive date 30 of of
HB-2288 FANTI		
30 ILCS 105/5.44	19 new	
30 ILCS 115/1b r		
30 ILCS 115/2a r		
30 ILCS 115/3a r 35 ILCS 5/901		0, par. 9-901
35 ILCS 105/9		0, par. 439.9
35 ILCS 103/9		0, par. 439.39
35 ILCS 115/9		0, par. 439.109
35 ILCS 120/3	from Ch. 12	
50 II CC 705/5 1	matt	••

Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act, the Use Tax Act, the Service Use Tax Act, the Service Occupation Tax Act, the Retailers' Occupation Tax Act, and the State Revenue Sharing Act to provide that 1.75% of income tax proceeds and 2.01% of use and occupation tax proceeds shall be deposited into the Community Policing Fund. Provides that moneys in the Fund shall be allocated to municipalities and counties in this State for the purposes of hiring new police officers. Amends the State Finance Act to add the Fund to the list of funds in the State treasury. Amends the Illinois Police Training Act to require the Illinois Law Enforcement Training Standards Board to conduct random audits of units of local government that receive distributions from the Community Policing Fund. Provides that if the Board determines that a unit of local government did not use its distribution for hiring new police officers, then that unit of local government shall not be eligible for a distribution for one year. Effective June 1, 1997.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

In the opinion of DCCA, HB2288 fails to create a State mandate

under the State Mandates Act.

HOME RULE NOTE

HB 2288 does not preempt home rule authority.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Revenue)

HB 2288 will divert an estimated \$210.8 million form GRF to the

Community Policing Fund annually.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Mar 10 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Mar 21 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo007-005-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Apr 07

O7 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Home Rule Note Filed

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Apr 08 Fiscal Note Filed
Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Second Reading-Stnd Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

Apr 18 Re-committed to Rules

HB-2289 MORROW.

Apr 14

Appropriates \$3,000,000 from the General Revenue Fund to the Small Business Surety Bond Guaranty Fund for the use of DCCA for the implementation and administration of the Small Business Surety Bond Guaranty Act. Effective July 1, 1997.

Mar 20 1997 Filed With Clerk

First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2290 MOORE,EUGENE.

105 ILCS 5/10-22.18e new

Amends the School Code. Authorizes the school board or board of education of a school district located in a county that has a population in excess of 2,000,000 to establish and operate evening programs for students using school facilities. Provides that those evening school programs may include educational enrichment programs, recreational and physical exercise programs, and tutorial programs. Adds provisions relative to program staffing. Effective immediately.

Apr 11 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2291 SCHAKOWSKY - CURRIE - RONEN - PUGH - SCOTT, JONES, LOU AND FLOWERS.

720 ILCS 5/9-1

from Ch. 38, par. 9-1

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Provides that for one year from the effective date of this amendatory Act of 1997 no execution of a defendant shall take place. Creates a commission on the death penalty to study the law that provides for the death penalty and the administration of the death penalty. Provides that the commission shall report to the General Assembly within 8 months from the effective date of this amendatory Act. Effective immediately.

Apr 23 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor CURRIE Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN

First reading Referred to Rules

May 30 Added As A Co-sponsor PUGH
Added As A Co-sponsor SCOTT

Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, LOU Added As A Co-sponsor FLOWERS

HB-2292 STEPHENS.

20 ILCS 415/8b.7

from Ch. 127, par. 63b108b.7

Amends the Personnel Code concerning the veteran's preference. Adds a caption. May 30 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

HB-2293 **2048**

HB-2293 DART.

20 ILCS 2630/5 from Ch. 38, par. 206-5 720 ILCS 5/24-1 from Ch. 38, par. 24-1

Amends the Criminal Identification Act and the Criminal Code of 1961. Provides that a person who has not been convicted of a felony or of any offense relating to the unlawful use or possession of a firearm and who, in the past 5 years, has not been convicted of or given supervision for a Class A or B misdemeanor and who pleads guilty to or is found guilty of unlawful use of weapons regarding the possession of firearms in a vehicle, concealed on or about his or her person, or on a public street or public lands within the corporate limits of a municipality may be sentenced to probation without the court entering a judgment and with the person's consent. If the person complies with the condition of probation, the court shall discharge the person and dismiss the proceeding against the person. Provides that the records of arrest of that person shall not be expunged.

Note(s) That May Apply: Correctional May 31 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2294 ERWIN - WIRSING.

35 ILCS 200/15-35

Amends the Property Tax Code. Provides parity among exempt institutions which lease, as opposed to own, property used for exempt purposes by extending the exemption granted to property donated, granted, received, or used for public school, college, theological, seminary, university, or other educational purposes regardless of whether the aforesaid own the underlying fee. Effective January 1, 1998.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; State Mandates

Jun 01 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor WIRSING

Oct 16 First reading Referred to Rules
Oct 17 Assigned to Revenue

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2295 NOVAK AND O'BRIEN.

30 ILCS 740/2-2.04 from Ch. 111 2/3, par. 662.04

Amends the Downstate Public Transportation Act. Provides that funding for eligible operating expenses may exceed the 10% increase over the maximum established for the preceding year for a participant that is a transit district that received an initial appropriation in Fiscal Year 1998. Provides that for any such participant, a 10% maximum increase is established in each subsequent year following Fiscal Year 1999 when the amount appropriated is equal to or greater than maximum allowable under the Section of the Downstate Public Transportation Act concerning maximum payments for eligible operating expenses. Effective immediately.

Jun 17 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to Transportation & Motor

Vehicles

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

Jan 14 Added As A Co-sponsor O'BRIEN

HB-2296 BUGIELSKI.

20 ILCS 1605/19 from Ch. 120, par. 1169

Amends the Illinois Lottery Law. Provides that the time period for claiming a prize shall be at least one year.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal

Sep 03 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 First reading Referred to Rules
Oct 17 Assigned to Revenue

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2297 LINDNER.

725 ILCS 5/115-10 from Ch. 38, par. 115-10

Amends the Code of Criminal Procedure of 1963. Reenacts provision from Public Act 89-428 (declared unconstitutional by the Illinois Supreme Court) that states

that certain hearsay statements made by a child victim under the age of 13 shall not be excluded from evidence in court on the basis that they were obtained as a result of interviews conducted under a protocol adopted by a Child Advocacy Advisory Board or that an interviewer or witness to the interview was or is an employee, agent, or investigator of a State's Attorney's office. Effective immediately,

Sep 03 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2298 SCHOENBERG.

220 ILCS 5/13-1001 new 220 ILCS 5/13-1002 new

Amends the Telecommunications Article of the Public Utilities Act. Provides that new telephone numbers shall not be allocated to telecommunications carriers in blocks of more than 1,000 numbers. Directs the Illinois Commerce Commission to adopt rules requiring the return of unused numbers for reallocation. Provides that the Commission shall not authorize the creation of a new area code within an existing area code in Cook County or any of the the collar counties unless at least 75% of the potentially available telephone numbers within the existing area code are being used by consumers of telecommunications services. Effective immediately.

Filed With Clerk Sep 03 1997

Oct 16 First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to Public Utilities

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2299 LAWFER.

20 ILCS 655/1

from Ch. 67 1/2, par. 601

Amends the Illinois Enterprise Zone Act by making technical changes to the short title.

Sep 03 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 First reading Referred to Rules Oct 17 Assigned to Revenue

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2300 DANIELS - KOSEL - WINKEL - KLINGLER - BOST, POE, MYERS, JONES, JOHN, LYONS, EILEEN, LAWFER, MCAULIFFE, BROWN, BRA-DY, LINDNER, BIGGERT, HOEFT AND MOFFITT.

P.A. 90-10, Art. 1, Sec. 132 P.A. 90-10, Art. 1, Sec. 136

Makes supplemental appropriations aggregating \$12,000,000 from the Common School Fund to the State Board of Education for certain supplementary payments and supplementary State aid grants to school districts for FY 1998. Effective immediately.

Note(s) That May Apply: Balanced Budget

Sep 03 1997 Filed With Clerk

> Added As A Joint Sponsor KOSEL Added As A Co-sponsor WINKEL

Added As A Co-sponsor KLINGLER

Added As A Co-sponsor BOST Added As A Co-sponsor POE

Added As A Co-sponsor MYERS

Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, JOHN

Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, EILEEN

Added As A Co-sponsor LAWFER

Added As A Co-sponsor MCAULIFFE

Added As A Co-sponsor BROWN

Added As A Co-sponsor BRADY

Added As A Co-sponsor LINDNER

Oct 08 Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT

Oct 16

First reading Referred to Rules Oct 17 Assigned to Appropriations-Education

Oct 28 Added As A Co-sponsor HOEFT

Added As A Co-sponsor MOFFITT

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2301 JOHNSON, TIM - KLINGLER.

10 ILCS 5/19-12.2

from Ch. 46, par. 19-12.2

Amends the Election Code. Provides that absentee voting may be conducted on the premises of facilities that primarily house senior citizens.

Sep 03 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor KLINGLER

Oct 16 First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2302 LEITCH.

New Act

Creates the Home Rule Site Tax Act. Creates a short title only.

Oct 02 1997 Filed With Clerk

First reading Oct 16

Referred to Rules Oct 17 Assigned to Revenue

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2303 LINDNER.

20 ILCS 3105/1A-1.01 new 30 ILCS 105/5.449 new

30 ILCS 330/2 30 ILCS 330/5 from Ch. 127, par. 652 from Ch. 127, par. 655

30 ILCS 330/12 from Ch. 127, par. 662

Amends the Capital Development Board Act to provide for school construction grants to be made to school districts from funds appropriated from the School Improvement Bond Fund, on a one-half to one-fifth matching grant basis, by region, over at least a 10-year period. Amends the General Obligation Bond Act to increase the State's bonding authority by \$3,000,000,000 for school construction grants. Provides that the proceeds from the sale of the bonds shall be deposited into the School Improvement Bond Fund. Amends the State Finance Act to create the School Improvement Bond Fund. Effective July 1, 1998.

STATE DEBT IMPACT NOTE

Debt impact summary for HB, 2303 would increase:

General obligation principal by \$3,000 billion Potential general obligation debt by \$5,591 billion Annual debt service payments by \$223.7 billion

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Debt; Fiscal

Filed With Clerk Oct 02 1997

Oct 16 First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght State Debt Note Filed

Committee Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2304 LINDNER.

105 ILCS 5/18-8

Oct 27

from Ch. 122; par. 18-8

Amends the School Code. Adjusts the equalized assessed value used to compute general State aid for school districts subject to the Property Tax Extension Limitation Act. Provides that the district's EAV for State aid purposes shall be its EAV for the year prior to the first year in which the Property Tax Limitation Law is implemented in the district, increased for each year thereafter by the lesser of 5% or the percentage increase in the Consumer Price Index, plus the assessed value attributable to the district's new property, plus the equalized assessed value of property annexed to the district, minus the result obtained by dividing the aggregate amount of the abatements in district taxes made under specified Sections of the Property Tax Code by the district's maximum operating tax rate. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Oct 02 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 First reading Referred to Rules Oct 17 Assigned to Revenue Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2305 GRANBERG.

20 ILCS 605/46.26

from Ch. 127, par. 46.26

Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois. Provides that the Department of Commerce and Community Affairs shall establish an overseas office in Shenyang, China. Effective immediately.

FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)

Estimated fiscal impact is \$271,842. Oct 02 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Oct 24 Fiscal Note Filed

Committee State Govt Admin & Election Refrm

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2306 JOHNSON, TIM - RIGHTER.

625 ILCS 5/6-118	from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 6-118
625 ILCS 5/6-208	from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 6-208
625 ILCS 5/6-208.1	from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 6-208.1
625 ILCS 5/6-303	from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 6-303
625 ILCS 5/11-501	from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 11-501
720 ILCS 5/36-1	from Ch. 38, par. 36-1

Amends the Illinois Vehicle Code and the Criminal Code of 1961. Increases the reinstatement fee for a person whose license has been suspended or revoked a second or subsequent time. Provides that a person may not make application for a license after his or her license has been revoked if the person is convicted of committing a fourth or subsequent violation for driving while under the influence of alcohol or drugs or driving while a license is suspended or revoked (if the original suspension or revocation was for driving while under the influence). Increases the period of statutory summary alcohol or other drug related suspension for a refusal or failure to complete a test to determine alcohol or drug concentration. Increases the penalty for a person convicted of a third or subsequent violation for driving while a license is suspended or revoked if the original revocation or suspension was for violating certain offenses. Provides that a person is guilty of aggravated driving under the influence if the alcohol concentration in the person's blood or breath is 0.25 or more. Increases the penalty for a person who commits a driving while under the influence offense for a fourth or subsequent time. Provides that any vehicle used with the knowledge and consent of the owner in the commission of a second or subsequent violation for driving while under the influence or driving while a license is suspended or revoked (if the original suspension or revocation was for driving while under the influence) may be seized and delivered to the sheriff if the owner knows that the vehicle is being used in the commission of a violation for driving while under the influence or driving while a license is suspended or revoked.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional: Fiscal

Oct 08 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to Transportation & Motor Vehicles

Oct 30 Added As A Joint Sponsor RIGHTER
Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2307 FANTIN.

20 ILCS 2705/49.19 from Ch. 127, par. 49.19 20 ILCS 2705/49.19a from Ch. 127, par. 49.19a 60 ILCS 1/85-10

Amends the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois and the Township Code. Authorizes the Department of Transportation to make grants to townships for mass transportation facilities and authorizes townships to request, accept, and expend those grants. Makes technical changes. Effective immediately.

Oct 16 1997 Filed With Clerk

First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to Transportation & Motor

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2308 FANTIN.

730 ILCS 5/3-6-3 from Ch. 38, par. 1003-6-3 730 ILCS 5/5-4-1 from Ch. 38, par. 1005-4-1 730 ILCS 5/5-5-3

Amends the Unified Code of Corrections. Provides that a prisoner serving a felony sentence for an offense that was related to the activities of an organized gang shall be ineligible for probation, periodic imprisonment, or conditional discharge and shall not receive any good conduct credit. Effective January 1, 1998.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Corrections)

HB 2308 would have a population impact of 7,900 and fiscal im-

pact of \$1,478,310,400.

JUDICIAL NOTÉ

It is not possible to determine impact on the need to increase

the number of judges in the State.

CORRECTIONAL NOTE

The impact is the same as the DOC fiscal note.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional; Fiscal

Oct 16 1997 Filed With Clerk

First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Nov 12

Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo008-000-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested CROSS Correctional Note Requested CROSS

Judicial Note Request CROSS

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Nov 13

Fiscal Note Filed Judicial Note Filed Correctional Note Filed

Second Reading-Stnd Debate

Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

Jan 02 1998 HB-2309 BURKE.

30 ILCS 805/8.21 new

40 ILCS 5/5-156.1 new

65 ILCS 5/10-1-47.1 new

Amends the State Mandates Act, the Pension Code, and the Illinois Municipal Code. Provides that a Chicago policeman disabled while performing his or her duties who is unable to return to active duty but is able to perform limited duties for the police department shall be employed by the police department to perform those duties. Provides that limited-duty employment does not make the policeman ineligible to continue to receive a duty disability benefit. Provides that the sum of the duty disability benefit and the compensation received for limited-duty employment shall not exceed 100% of the salary that the policeman would be eligible to receive if the policeman returned to active duty. Amends the State Mandates Act to require implementation without reimbursement. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Home Rule; Pension; State Mandates

Oct 16 1997 Filed With Clerk

> First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to Local Government

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2310 BURKE.

820 ILCS 315/2 from Ch. 48, par. 282 820 ILCS 315/5 from Ch. 48, par. 285 30 ILCS 805/8.22 new

Amends the Law Enforcement Officers, Civil Defense Workers, Civil Air Patrol Members, Paramedics, Firemen, Chaplains, and State Employees Compensation Act. Defines intoxication. Provides that a law enforcement officer employed by a local governmental entity who dies as the result of an injury received on or after July

2, 1997 in the course of attempting to prevent the commission of a criminal act by another or attempting to apprehend an individual whom the officer suspects has committed a crime shall be deemed to have been killed in the line of duty, regardless of whether the injury is received while the officer is on duty as a law enforcement officer and regardless of any use of alcohol on the part of the officer that did not result in intoxication; provides that the survivor or other beneficiary of the officer shall be entitled to receive any benefits that are regularly provided by the local governmental entity in cases of death of a law enforcement officer in the line of duty. Pre-empts home rule. Amends the State Mandates Act to require implementation without reimbursement. Effective immediately.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal; Home Rule; State Mandates

Oct 16 1997 Filed With Clerk

First reading

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Local Government Oct 17 Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2311 JOHNSON.TIM.

105 ILCS 5/2-3.13a

from Ch. 122, par. 2-3.13a

Amends the School Code to provide that for an offense (other than certain offenses concerning weapons or drugs on school grounds or battering a school staff member) for which a student is suspended or expelled, the student may transfer to another public school district and attend classes before the expiration of the period of the suspension or expulsion only if the policies of the school district allow it. Provides that nothing in the School Code's provisions concerning transferring students mandates a public school district to admit a transferring student who is serving an unexpired period of suspension or expulsion.

Oct 16 1997

Filed With Clerk First reading

Referred to Rules

Oct 17

Assigned to Elementary & Secondary

Education

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2312 KRAUSE.

105 ILCS 5/10-21.9

from Ch. 122, par. 10-21.9 from Ch. 122, par. 34-18.5

105 ILCS 5/34-18.5 from Ch. 37, par. 802-21 705 ILCS 405/2-21

Amends the School Code. Prohibits school boards from knowingly employing persons who, in proceedings under Article II of the Juvenile Court Act of 1987, are found to be perpetrators of sexual or physical abuse of minors under 18 years of age. Requires the appropriate regional superintendent of schools or the State Superintendent of Education to initiate proceedings for the suspension or revocation of the teaching or administrative certificates of such perpetrators. Also amends the Juvenile Court Act of 1987 to require the Department of State Police to include in its background investigation report to a school district covering a person who applies for school district employment information reported by a court to the Department concerning the court's determination that such person inflicted physical or sexual abuse upon a minor. Effective immediately.

Oct 16 1997

Filed With Clerk

First reading

Referred to Rules

Oct 17

Assigned to Elementary & Secondary Education

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2313 FRITCHEY.

10 ILCS 5/9-25.3 new

Amends the Election Code. Provides that no candidate or political committee shall accept cash contributions in excess of \$150 from any person or entity during any calendar year. Provides that any contribution in excess of \$150 shall be made by negotiable instrument or be evidenced by an itemized credit card receipt. Provides that a violation is a Class A misdemeanor. Provides that a person who is convicted of violating the limits shall be fined 3 times the amount of the contributions accepted in violation of the limits. Provides that a contribution accepted in violation of the limits shall escheat to the State of Illinois. Effective immediately.

Oct 16 1997 Filed With Clerk

> First reading Referred to Rules

> > Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

Oct 17

Appropriates \$20,000,000 to the Department of Transportation for the renovation of U.S. 50 from the City of Lawrenceville to the City of Flora. Effective immediately.

Safety

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Balanced Budget

Oct 16 1997 Filed With Clerk

> First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL Jan 02 1998

HB-2315 HARTKE AND NOLAND.

765 ILCS 1025/4.1 new

Amends the Uniform Disposition of Unclaimed Property Act. Provides that funds held or owing by certain agricultural cooperatives are presumed abandoned if any qualified notice of allocation, including capital stock issued as patronage distributions or to reflect membership in or other capital stock, capital stock credits issued, or dividends by an agricultural cooperative has remained unclaimed for more than 7 years. Provides that the unclaimed qualified notices of allocation, capital stock, capital stock credits, or dividends shall not be subject to, or governed by, any other provisions of the Uniform Disposition of Unclaimed Property Act, but rather shall be used by the agricultural cooperative for the general membership of the agricultural cooperative.

Oct 16 1997 Filed With Clerk

First reading Referred to Rules

Assigned to Agriculture & Conservation Oct 17 Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

Jan 08 Added As A Co-sponsor NOLAND

HB-2316 HARTKE.

65 ILCS 5/11-141-7 from Ch. 24, par. 11-141-7

Amends the Illinois Municipal Code. Provides that a municipality with a population of less than 15,000 may contract with any privately owned public utility for the discontinuance of water service to a premises with respect to which the payment of a rate or charge for sewerage service has become delinquent. Provides that the municipality shall reimburse the water service provider for lost revenues and the costs of discontinuing water service, and shall indemnify the provider for any judgment and attorney's fees resulting from an action based on the discontinuance of water

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal Oct 16 1997 Filed With Clerk

First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to Local Government

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2317

Appropriates \$50,000 from the General Revenue Fund to the Illinois Department of Agriculture for costs and expenses associated with the Expo for all Junior Hereford Association members. Effective July 1, 1998.

Oct 16 1997 Filed With Clerk

> First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2318 HARTKE.

Appropriates \$75,000 to the Department of Transportation for a grant to the Village of Oblong for the lake dredging project at the park district. Effective immediately.

Note(s) That May Apply: Balanced Budget

Oct 16 1997 Filed With Clerk

First reading

Referred to Rules

Oct 17

Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Safety

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2319 HARTKE.

Appropriates \$40,000 to the Department of Transportation for a grant to Jasper County for the raising of local road 5274 West 2000 Avenue. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Balanced Budget

Filed With Clerk Oct 16 1997

First reading

Referred to Rules

Oct. 17

Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Safety Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL Jan 02 1998.

HB-2320 HARTKE - KLINGLER AND BLACK.

40 ILCS 5/14-107

from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 14-107

Amends the State Employee Article of the Illinois Pension Code. Provides that a person with at least 34 years of creditable service who has reached the 75% maximum pension shall be deemed to have 35 years of service for purposes of avoiding the early retirement penalty and qualifying for the automatic annual increase in annuity. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Pension

Oct 16 1997 Filed With Clerk

First reading

Referred to Rules

Oct 17

Assigned to Personnel & Pensions

Nov 12

Added As A Joint Sponsor KLINGLER

Nov 13

Added As A Co-sponsor BLACK Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2321 MADIGAN.MJ - SCHOENBERG - GASH - CROTTY AND LANG.

605 ILCS 10/24

from Ch. 121, par. 100-24

Amends the Toll Highway Act. Provides that the Illinois State Toll Highway Authority Fund shall be considered always appropriated for the purposes of repayment of debt service and other bond obligations (instead of for the purposes of disbursements). Provides that the ordinary and contingent expenses for the Illinois State Toll Highway Authority's annual operations are subject to annual appropriation by the General Assembly for each fiscal year.

STATE DEBT IMPACT NOTE

HB2321 would not affect the Toll Highway Authority's bonding authorization and has no direct impact on State indebtedness.

PENSION IMPACT NOTE

HB 2321 has no fiscal impact on any public pension fund or retirement system.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes everything after the enacting clause. Amends the same Section of the Toll Highway Act to make a technical change.

STATE DEBT IMPACT NOTE, AMENDED

No change from previous State Debt Impact note.

FISCAL NOTE (Bureau of the Budget)

There will be no direct impact on State expenditures or revenues. Indirect costs on the expenditures and revenues and on

the State itself could be significant.

FISCAL NOTE, AMENDED (Bureau of the Budget)

HB2321 does not make substantive changes which increase or

decrease State expenditures or revenues.

FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 2 (Bureau of the Budget)

No change from BOB fiscal note, as introduced.

PENSION IMPACT NOTE, AMENDED

No change from previous pension note.

STATE DEBT IMPACT NOTE, H-AM 2

No change from previous State debt note.

STATE DEBT IMPACT NOTE, H-AM 3 No change from previous State debt note.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Adds reference to:

605 ILCS 10/18

from Ch. 121, par. 100-18

Provides that the Toll Highway Act shall constitute an irrevocable and continuing appropriation from the Illinois State Toll Highway Authority Fund for amounts to pay principal, interest, and other bond expenses and obligations (instead of the Fund being considered always appropriated for the purposes of repayment of debt service and other bond obligations). Provides that all other expenses, including ordinary and contingent expenses, are subject to annual appropriation by the General Assembly from the Fund (or from other funds as provided under a Section of the Act concerning repayment of State funds) for each fiscal year (instead of the ordinary and contingent expenses being subject to annual appropriation for each fiscal year). Provides that only those amounts appropriated to the Authority other than from the Fund shall be repaid. Effective immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 4.

Oct 17

Deletes the effective date provision. Filed With Clerk Oct 16 1997

First reading

Assigned to State Govt Admin & Election Refrm Oct 22

State Debt Note Filed Committee State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Referred to Rules

Added As A Joint Sponsor GASH

Added As A Co-sponsor SCHOENBERG

Pension Note Filed Oct 27

Committee State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Amendment No.01 ST GV-ELC RFM H Oct 28 Adopted

Do Pass Amd/Stndrd Dbt/Vote

007-000-006

St Debt Note fld as am

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Added As A Co-sponsor BROSNAHAN Added As A Co-sponsor CROTTY

Added As A Co-sponsor LANG

Amendment No.02 MADIGAN,MJ

Amendment referred to HRUL HSGE

Rules refers to

Fiscal Note Filed

Fiscal Note filed as Amnded

Fiscal Note filed as Amnded

Second Reading-Stnd Debate

Hid Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Oct 29 Amendment No.02 MADIGAN,MJ

Be approved consideration

Amendment No.03 MADIGAN, MJ

Amendment referred to HRUL

Be approved consideration Pension Note filed as Amnd

Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Fiscal Note req as AmeAMEND #3 -

CROSS

St Mndt Fscl Note Req Amnd Bal Budget Note Reg as amnd Home Rule Note Rwq as amend

Judicial Note filed as Amnd Pension Note req as AmAMEND #3 -

CROSS

St Debt Note Req as amendeAMEND

#3 - CROSS

St Debt Note fld as amAMENDMENT

Oct 30

Oct 30-Cont.

St Debt Note fld as amAMENDMENT

Amendment No.02 MADIGAN,MJ Amendment No.03 MADIGAN,MJ

Adopted Withdrawn

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

3d Reading Consideration PP Calendar Consideration PP. Mtn Prev-Recall 2nd Reading

Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Amendment No.04 MADIGAN,MJ

Amendment referred to HRUL

Be approved consideration

Amendment No.04 MADIGAN, MJ

Verified Adopted

Mtn Fisc Nte not Applicable

MADIGAN,MJ Motion prevailed 059-053-002

Note Request Are Applicable Floor motion JUDICIAL NOTE IS

INAPPLICABLE -MADIGAN,MJ Motion prevailed 059-053-002

Note Request Are Applicable

Floor motion BALANCED BUDGET

STATE DEBT IMPACT NOTES ARE OUT OF ORDER - MADIGAN,MJ Floor motion OVERRULE THE

CHAIR -CROSS

Shall Chair Be Sustaine Mtn Pvl/Chr Ssn/000-000059-054-002 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

Verified

3rd Rdg-Stnd Dbt-Lost059-048-003

HB-2322 MADIGAN, MJ - CURRIE - MOORE, EUGENE - GILES.

215 ILCS 5/494.2

from Ch. 73, par. 1065.41-2

Amends the Illinois Insurance Code. Requires the analysis of data collected regarding the scoring of insurance producer examinations to be performed with the methodology recommended in the Final Report of the Illinois Insurance Producer's Licensing Examination Advisory Committee dated November 19, 1991. Removes the authority of the Director of Insurance to select a different methodology.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Insurance)

HB2322 could cost the Department \$2 million at a minimum.

Oct 16 1997 Filed With Clerk

First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Oct 27 Election Refrm
Fiscal Note Filed

Committee State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Oct 28 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo007-000-006

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Second Reading-Stnd Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Std Dbt

Oct 30 Added As A Joint Sponsor CURRIE

Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE, EUGENE

Added As A Co-sponsor GILES

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2323 **2058**

HB-2323 MADIGAN,MJ – DANIELS – SCOTT – MCCARTHY – BROSNAHAN, CURRY,JULIE, DART, FRITCHEY, BOLAND, MCGUIRE, DAV-IS,STEVE, PHELPS, HOLBROOK, LANG, REITZ, NOVAK, WOOLARD, SCHAKOWSKY, GASH, BRADLEY, O'BRIEN, HANNIG, FANTIN AND MCKEON.

```
10 ILCS 5/9-2.5 new
10 ILCS 5/9-7.5 new
10 ILCS 5/9-8.5 new
10 ILCS 5/9-8.10 new
10 ILCS 5/9-8.15 new
10 ILCS 5/9-11
                                from Ch. 46, par. 9-11
10 ILCS 5/9-12
                                from Ch. 46, par. 9-12
10 ILCS 5/9-13
                                from Ch. 46, par. 9-13
10 ILCS 5/9-14
                                from Ch. 46, par. 9-14
10 ILCS 5/9-25.5 new
                                from Ch. 46, par. 9-26
10 ILCS 5/9-26
10 ILCS 5/9-27.5 new
10 ILCS 5/9-28
```

Amends the Election Code. Prohibits establishment of more than one political committee per office sought, except by legislative leaders for election of General Assembly candidates. Prohibits establishment of more than one political committee by a corporation, labor union, or association. Requires corporations, labor unions, and associations that spend more than \$1,000 supporting or opposing candidates or public questions to register with the State Board of Elections and file disclosures of contributions. Limits an individual's campaign contributions to \$1,500 per candidate per election; a corporation, labor union, or association without a political committee to \$3,000; and a political committee to \$5,000. Specifies the permitted and prohibited expenditures of a political committee's funds. Requires disclosure of an individual contributor's occupation and employer on campaign contribution and expenditure reports. Requires dissolution of a political committee within one year after an official leaves office, a candidate loses an election, or an official or candidate dies. Prohibits fundraising by General Assembly members and candidates within Sangamon County during the weeks the General Assembly is in session. Makes soliciting, offering, or accepting contributions on State property a Class A misdemeanor. Requires the State Board of Elections to adopt rules to allow electronic filing of a political committee's campaign finance reports. Changes from a Class B to a Class A misdemeanor the penalty for failing to file campaign reports, filing false reports, and filing false campaign finance complaints. Effective January 1, 1998.

```
FISCAL NOTE (State Board of Elections)
    HB 2323, as amended, would cost approximately $200,000.
    FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Corrections)
    There will be no fiscal or prison population impact.
    CORRECTIONAL NOTE
    No change from DOC fiscal note.
HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.
    Deletes reference to:
    10 ILCS 5/9-2.5 new
    10 ILCS 5/9-8.5 new
    Adds reference to:
    10 ILCS 5/9-1.4
                             from Ch. 46, par. 9-1.4
    10 ILCS 5/9-1.5
                            from Ch. 46, par. 9-1.5
    10 ILCS 5/9-10
                             from Ch. 46, par. 9-10
    10 ILCS 5/9-23
                            from Ch. 46, par. 9-23
    10 ILCS 5/9-25.2 new
    10 ILCS 5/9-25.3 new
```

Removes provisions concerning single political committees and contribution and transfer limits. Requires reporting of contributions and expenditures in excess of \$25, rather than \$150. Permits the State Board of Elections to assess civil penalties. Prohibits contributions from foreign nationals and cash contributions in excess of \$25. Makes electronic filing of campaign finance reports mandatory, rather than optional.

JUDICIAL NOTE, AMENDED

There may be an increase in judicial workloads; impact on the need to increase the number of judges cannot be determined. Oct 16 1997 Filed With Clerk First reading Referred to Rules Assigned to State Govt Admin & Oct 17 Election Refrm Added As A Joint Sponsor DANIELS Oct 22 Added As A Co-sponsor SCOTT Added As A Co-sponsor MCCARTHY Added As A Co-sponsor BROSNAHAN Fiscal Note Filed Oct 27 Fiscal Note Filed Correctional Note Filed Committee State Govt Admin & Election Refrm Added As A Co-sponsor CURRY JULIE Added As A Co-sponsor DART Added As A Co-sponsor FRITCHEY Added As A Co-sponsor BOLAND Added As A Co-sponsor MCGUIRE Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS, STEVE Added As A Co-sponsor PHELPS Added As A Co-sponsor HOLBROOK Oct 28 ST GV-ELC RFM H Amendment No.01 Adopted Do Pass Amend/Short Debate 013-000-000 Judicial Note reg as A Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Added As A Co-sponsor LANG Second Reading-Short Debate Pid Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Oct 29 Added As A Co-sponsor REITZ Added As A Co-sponsor NOVAK Added As A Co-sponsor WOOLARD Added As A Co-sponsor SCHAKOWSKY Added As A Co-sponsor GASH Added As A Co-sponsor BRADLEY Added As A Co-sponsor O'BRIEN Added As A Co-sponsor HANNIG Added As A Co-sponsor FANTIN Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot105-001-011 Oct 30 Arrive Senate

HB-2324 MADIGAN,MJ – DANIELS – SCHAKOWSKY – GASH – CROTTY, CURRY,JULIE, DART, FRITCHEY, BOLAND, MCGUIRE, DAVIS,STEVE, PHELPS, HOLBROOK, LANG, REITZ, MCKEON, BRADLEY, SCOTT, O'BRIEN, HANNIG, FANTIN, RIGHTER, BOST, JONES,JOHN, LYONS,EILEEN, KLINGLER, POE, MITCHELL AND WINTERS.

Placed Calendr, First Reading

5 ILCS 420/2-110 rep.

5 ILCS 420/3-101 rep.

25 ILCS 170/3

from Ch. 63, par. 173 from Ch. 63, par. 176

25 ILCS 170/5 from Ch.

Creates the State Employee Gift Ban Act and amends the Illinois Governmental Ethics Act and the Lobbyist Registration Act. Prohibits State officers and employees of the executive, legislative, and judicial branches from soliciting or accepting gifts from lobbyists and State vendors, contractors, and bidders. Applies to the officer's or employee's spouse and children. Makes violation a business offense punishable by a fine and authorizes the imposition of other sanctions. Requires surrender of any accepted gift into the State treasury. Eliminates the 10-day period in which a person may lobby before registering with the Secretary of State. Effective immediately.

FISCAL NOTE (Dept. of Corrections)

There will be no fiscal or prison population impact.

CORRECTIONAL NOTE

No change from DOC fiscal note.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Adds reference to:

5 ILCS 420/1-109 5 ILCS 420/1-110 from Ch. 127, par. 601-109 from Ch. 127, par. 601-110

5 ILCS 420/2-105 new

5 ILCS 420/2-106 new

5 ILCS 420/2-107 new

In the State Employee Gift Ban Act, limits an employee's acceptable commemorative gifts to an aggregate value of less than \$25 from one source per calendar year. Amends the Illinois Governmental Ethics Act. Prohibits former legislators from lobbying the General Assembly for compensation during the first year after leaving office. Prohibits certain lobbying and personal service contracts by certain partisan legislative staff and executive branch officers and employees for the first year after leaving State service. Makes violation a Class A misdemeanor with a fine of up to \$10,000.

JUDICIAL NOTE, AMENDED

There may be an increase in judicial workloads; impact on the need to increase the number of judges cannot be determined.

Oct 16 1997

Filed With Clerk First reading

Referred to Rules

Oct 17

Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Oct 22

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHAKOWSKY

Joint Sponsor Changed to DANIELS Added As A Co-sponsor GASH Added As A Co-sponsor CROTTY

Oct 27

Fiscal Note Filed

Correctional Note Filed

Committee State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Added As A Co-sponsor CURRY, JULIE

Added As A Co-sponsor DART Added As A Co-sponsor FRITCHEY Added As A Co-sponsor BOLAND Added As A Co-sponsor MCGUIRE Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS,STEVE

Added As A Co-sponsor PHELPS Added As A Co-sponsor HOLBROOK

Oct 28

Amendment No.01 ST GV-ELC RFM H Adopted

Do Pass Amend/Short Debate 013-000-000

Judicial Note req as A

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Added As A Co-sponsor LANG Second Reading-Short Debate Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Oct 29

Added As A Co-sponsor REITZ
Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON
Added As A Co-sponsor BRADLEY
Added As A Co-sponsor SCOTT
Added As A Co-sponsor O'BRIEN
Added As A Co-sponsor HANNIG
Added As A Co-sponsor FANTIN
3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot107-000-009
Added As A Co-sponsor RIGHTER

Added As A Co-sponsor RIGHTER Added As A Co-sponsor BOST Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, JOHN

Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS,EILEEN
Added As A Co-sponsor RLINGLER

Added As A Co-sponsor POE Added As A Co-sponsor MITCHELL

Added As A Co-sponsor WINTERS

Oct 30 Arrive Senate

Placed Calendr, First Reading

2061 HB-2325

HB-2325 MADIGAN,MJ – HANNIG – SCHOENBERG – CURRY,JULIE – DART, FRITCHEY, BOLAND, MCGUIRE, DAVIS,STEVE, PHELPS, HOLBROOK, LANG, MCKEON, LYONS,JOSEPH, BRADLEY, SCOTT, O'BRIEN, FANTIN, GASH, REITZ, NOVAK, GILES, WOOLARD, SCHAKOWSKY AND GRANBERG.

```
30 ILCS 525/3
                                   from Ch. 85, par. 1603
 15 ILCS 405/11 rep.
 15 ILCS 405/15 rep.
 20 ILCS 5/29 rep.
 20 ILCS 5/30 rep.
 20 ILCS 405/35.7b rep.
 20 ILCS 405/67.01 rep.
 20 ILCS 405/67.04 rep.
 20 ILCS 405/67.02
                                   from Ch. 127, par. 63b13.2
 20 ILCS 415/25 new
 20 ILCS 1015/13 rep.
 30 ILCS 505/Act rep. 30 ILCS 510/Act rep.
 30 ILCS 515/Act rep.
 30 ILCS 563/Act rep.
 30 ILCS 615/Act rep.
605 ILCS 10/3
                                   from Ch. 121, par. 100-3
605 ILCS 10/8
                                   from Ch. 121, par. 100-8
605 ILCS 10/16
                                   from Ch. 121, par. 100-16
605 ILCS 10/16.1
                                   from Ch. 121, par. 100-16.1
```

Creates the Illinois Procurement Code. Provides for the purchasing of supplies. services, and construction and the leasing of real property and capital improvements by the State. Establishes a Procurement Policy Board appointed by the Governor to promulgate procurement policies and rules. Provides for an Inspector General appointed by the Governor to oversee implementation of the Board's policies. Grants general procurement and rulemaking authority to State purchasing officers appointed by State officers of the executive, legislative, and judicial branches and the governing boards of State colleges and universities. Permits delegation of procurement authority under certain circumstances. Grants procurement authority for professional or artistic services to individual State entities. Makes competitive sealed bidding the required method of source selection, with exceptions for procurements of a small, emergency, or sole source nature. Provides for procurement preferences, contract requirements, auditing, prohibitions, and penalties. Amends the Governmental Joint Purchasing Act, the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois, and the Personnel Code and repeals various Acts and Sections of Acts governing State purchasing. Creates the Human Services Delivery Act. Effective immediately, in part, and July 1, 1998, in part.

FISCAL NOTE (DCMS)
Estimated total implementation cost is \$3,072,746 for 36 new employees and a procurement bulletin with an estimated 24,000 subscribing vendors.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Provides that certain remodeling and rehabilitation projects at correctional facilities under \$5,000 (rather than \$25,000) are exempt from the Procurement Code. Bans felons from doing business with the State for 10 years (now 5 years) after completion of sentence. Allows contractors to be suspended for up to 10 years (rather than 2 years).

JUDIĆIAL NOTE, AMENDED

There may be an increase in judicial workloads; impact on the need to increase the number of judges cannot be determined. FISCAL NOTE, AMENDED (DCMS)

The cost to implement HB 2325 as amended remains at \$3,072,746.

The cost to implement 11b 2525 as afficient remains at \$5,072,740

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Corrections)

There is no corrections population impact and fiscal impact is unknown.

FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (Dpt. Corrections)
No change from previous DOC fiscal note.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1

HB2325, amended, fails to create a State mandate. CORRECTIONAL NOTE No change from DOC fiscal note. CORRECTIONAL NOTE, H-AM 1 No change from previous correctional note. NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Balanced Budget; Fiscal Oct 16 1997 Filed With Clerk First reading Referred to Rules Oct 17 Assigned to State Govt Admin & Election Refrm Oct 27 Fiscal Note Requested CROSS St Mandate Fis Nte ReqCROSS Correctional Note Requested CROSS Judicial Note Request CROSS Committee State Govt Admin & Election Refrm Added As A Joint Sponsor HANNIG Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG Added As A Joint Sponsor CURRY Added As A Joint Sponsor DART Added As A Co-sponsor FRITCHEY Added As A Co-sponsor BOLAND Added As A Co-sponsor MCGUIRE Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS, STEVE Added As A Co-sponsor PHELPS Added As A Co-sponsor HOLBROOK Oct 28 Fiscal Note Filed ST GV-ELC RFM H Amendment No.01 Adopted Judicial Note req as A Do Pass Amend/Short Debate 013-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Added As A Co-sponsor LANG Fiscal Note filed as Amnded Amendment No.02 RUTHERFORD Amendment referred to HRUL Second Reading-Short Debate Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Oct 29 Fiscal Note Filed Fiscal Note filed as Amnded St Mndt Fscl Note Fld Amnd Correctional Note Filed Corretal note fld as amn Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, JOSEPH Added As A Co-sponsor BRADLEY Added As A Co-sponsor SCOTT Added As A Co-sponsor O'BRIEN Added As A Co-sponsor FANTIN Added As A Co-sponsor GASH Added As A Co-sponsor REITZ Added As A Co-sponsor NOVAK Added As A Co-sponsor GILES Added As A Co-sponsor WOOLARD Added As A Co-sponsor SCHAKOWSKY Added As A Co-sponsor GRANBERG Amendment No.02 RUTHERFORD Be approved consideration Amendment No.02 RUTHERFORD Lost 029-084-000 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-000-001 Oct 30 Arrive Senate Placed Calendr, First Reading

HB-2326 MADIGAN, MJ – CURRIE.

20 ILCS 505/35.3

Amends the Children and Family Services Act in provisions restricting disclosure of information concerning foster parents. Provides that no person may disclose a

foster parent's name, address, or telephone number except as authorized by the Department by rule. Provides that it is a Class A misdemeanor to make an unauthorized disclosure of this information or to permit, assist, or encourage the unauthorized disclosure of this information. Effective immediately.

FISCAL NOTE (DCFS)

HB2326 causes no fiscal impact.

JUDICIAL NOTE

There may be an increase in judicial workloads; impact on the need to increase the number of judges cannot be determined.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional

Oct 16 1997	Filed With Clerk
	First reading Referred to Rules
Oct 17	Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil La
Oct 22	Added As A Joint Sponsor CURRIE
Oct 23	Fiscal Note Filed
	Committee Judiciary I - Civil Lav
Oct 28	Judicial Note Filed

Committee Judiciary I - Civil Law Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2327 FANTIN.

35 ILCS 200/15-180

Amends the Property Tax Code. Provides that in counties of 3,000,000 or more inhabitants, an application for a homestead improvement for a residential structure that has been rebuilt following a catastrophic event must be submitted to the Chief County Assessment Officer with a valuation complaint and a copy of the building permit to rebuild the structure. Provides that the Chief County Assessment Officer may require additional information.

Oct 16 1997 Filed With Clerk First reading Referred to Rules Oct 17 Assigned to Revenue Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

BOLAND - HOLBROOK - SMITH, MICHAEL - MITCHELL - MOFFITT.

40 ILCS 5/16-163 from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 16-163 40 ILCS 5/16-165 from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 16-165

Amends the Downstate Teacher Article of the Illinois Pension Code to add a second elected annuitant to the Board of Trustees. Gives the Governor the power to appoint the president of the Board from among its members (currently the State Superintendent of Education serves as president, ex officio). Effective immediately,

PENSION IMPACT NOTE

HB 2328 would have no fiscal impact on the Teachers' Retirement

Oct 30

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Pension

Oct 16 1997 Filed With Clerk First reading Referred to Rules Oct 17 Assigned to State Govt Admin & Election Refrm Pension Note Filed Oct 27 Committee State Govt Admin & Election Refrm Oct 28 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 013-000-000 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Second Reading-Short Debate

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Added As A Joint Sponsor HOLBROOK Added As A Co-sponsor SMITH, MICHAEL 3/5 vote required 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-000-000 Added As A Co-sponsor MITCHELL Added As A Co-sponsor MOFFITT

Arrive Senate

Placed Calendr, First Reading Sen Sponsor MADIGAN

Nov 12 First reading Referred to Rules HB-2329 **2064**

HB-2329 LANG – MCKEON.

20 ILCS 1705/4.3

from Ch. 91 1/2, par. 100-4.3

Amends the Mental Health and Developmental Disabilities Administrative Act. Provides that facilities under the jurisdiction of the Department of Human Services shall be subject to a site audit at least once during each 12-month period by the Department (now each biennum by the Citizens Council on Mental Health and Developmental Disabilities). Provides that the visit shall determine compliance with the statutes and Department policies and procedures (now Department policies and procedures). Provides that visits shall be made to review and follow up on complaints made by legislators, mental health organizations and advocates (now mental health agencies and advocates). Provides that at least 3 non-profit organizations shall have access to State-operated facilities. Provides that the purpose of the access is to insure there will be independent assessments of each facility. Provides that the Department shall adopt rules governing access to the facilities. Provides that visits may be carried out upon the notification of a complaint. Provides that review of a complaint shall be deferred until after the Office of the Inspector General completes its investigation. Effective immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 20 ILCS 1705/4.3 Adds reference to: 20 ILCS 1705/7

from Ch. 91 1/2, par. 100-7

Deletes everything. Amends the Mental Health and Developmental Disabilities Administrative Act. Provides that no later than January 1, 1999, the Department of Human Services shall adopt standards for recording on a prescribed form all patient care, diagnosis, and treatment at every facility under the jurisdiction of the Department. Provides that no later than January 1, 1999, every facility under the jurisdiction of the Department and all services provided in those facilities shall comply with all of the applicable standards adopted by the Social Security Administration under the Medicare Subchapter of the federal Social Security Act.

FISCAL NOTE, (DHS)

There would be costs associated with the training of staff and for overtime pay for employees who are covering for those

employees at training.
Oct 16 1997 Filed With Clerk

First reading

Oct 17 Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Oct 28 Amendment No.01 ST GV-ELC RFM H Adopted

Do Pass Amend/Short Debate

013-000-000

Referred to Rules

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Fiscal Note Requested CROSS

Second Reading-Short Debate

Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

Oct 30 Fiscal Note Filed

Added As A Joint Sponsor MCKEON

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

3d Reading Consideration PP Calendar Consideration PP.

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2330 HANNIG.

40 ILCS 5/16-149.3

from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 16-149.3

Amends the Downstate Teacher Article of the Illinois Pension Code to make a technical change.

PENSION IMPACT NOTE

There is no fiscal impact resulting from HB2330.

Oct 16 1997 Filed With Clerk

First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to Personnel & Pensions
Oct 29 Pension Note Filed

Committee Personnel & Pensions

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL Jan 02 1998

HB-2331 CURRIE.

220 ILCS 5/13-402

from Ch. 111 2/3, par. 13-402

Amends the Telecommunications Article of the Public Utilities Act. Adds a Section caption and makes technical changes related to waiver or modification of Commission rules.

FISCAL NOTE (Ill. Commerce Commission) ICC estimates no fiscal impact from HB2331.

Oct 16 1997 Filed With Clerk

First reading Referred to Rules

Assigned to Public Utilities Oct 17

Oct 28 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 009-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Fiscal Note Filed

Second Reading-Short Debate

Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Oct 30 Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

3d Reading Consideration PP

Calendar Consideration PP.

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2332 MADIGAN, MJ.

735 ILCS 5/7-103

from Ch. 110, par. 7-103

Amends the "quick-take" Section of the Code of Civil Procedure to make a stylistic change.

JUDICIAL NOTE

HB2332 would neither decrease nor increase the need for the

number of judges in the State.

STATE MANDATES ACT FISCAL NOTE

HB2332 fails to create a State mandate.

FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)

HB2332 has no fiscal impact on DCCA or local governmental

FISCAL NOTE ((Bureau of Budget)

HB 2332 does not make substantive changes which increase or de-

crease State expenditures or revenues.

Oct 16 1997 Filed With Clerk First reading

Oct 17

Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law

Referred to Rules

Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo006-005-000 Oct 28

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested CROSS St Mandate Fis Nte ReqCROSS Judicial Note Request CROSS

Land convey apraise request CROSS

Second Reading-Stnd Debate

Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Oct 29 Judicial Note Filed Hid Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Nov 06 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Nov 12 Fiscal Note Filed Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Nov 13 Fiscal Note Filed

Hid Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HR.2333

0-2333	CORRIE.	
30 ILCS	3 105/6z-18	from Ch. 127, par. 142z-18
30 ILCS	3 105/6z-20	from Ch. 127, par. 142z-20
35 ILCS	3 105/1a	from Ch. 120, par. 439.1a
35 ILCS	3 105/3-10	from Ch. 120, par. 439.3-10
35 ILCS	3 105/9	from Ch. 120, par. 439.9
	3 120/1c	from Ch. 120, par. 440c
35 ILCS	3 120/2-10	from Ch. 120, par. 441-10
35 H.CS	120/3	from Ch 120 par 442

Creates the Automobile Leasing Occupation and Use Tax Act. Imposes a tax at the rate of 5% of the gross receipts of persons engaged in the business of leasing au-

10 ILCS 5/9-13

10 ILCS 5/9-14

tomobiles and a tax at the rate of 5% of the leasing price upon the privilege of using in this State an automobile that is leased from a lessor. Amends the State Finance Act, the Use Tax Act, and the Retailers' Occupation Tax Act. Imposes a use tax and a retailers' occupation tax at the rate of 1.25% on any motor vehicle that is sold to a lessor for the purpose of leasing under a lease subject to the Automobile Leasing Occupation and Use Tax Act. Imposes a tax at the rate of 5% on a motor vehicle that has been leased by a lessor to a lessee under a lease that is subject to the Automobile Leasing Occupation and Use Tax Act and is subsequently sold to the lessee of the vehicle. Provides for the distribution of proceeds of the tax. Effective July 1, 1998.

```
FISCAL NOTE, AMENDED (Dpt. Revenue)
      HB2333, amended, does not create a fiscal impact.
  HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.
  Deletes the enacting clause.
  SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.
  Inserts an enacting clause into the bill.
 NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal
      Oct 16 1997
                    Filed With Clerk
                                              Referred to Rules
                    First reading
      Oct 17
                                              Assigned to Revenue
      Oct 27
                    Primary Sponsor Changed To CURRIE
      Oct 28
                                              Fiscal Note filed as Amnded
                         Amendment No.01
                                              REVENUE
                                                           Н
                                                                      Adopted
                                              Do Pass Amend/Short Debate
                                                010-000-000
                    Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt
                                             St Mndt Fscl Note Req Amnd
                    Second Reading-Short Debate
                    Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate
      Oct 30
                                              St Mandate Fis Nte Req-Wdrn
                    Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt
                    3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot116-000-000
                    Arrive Senate
                    Sen Sponsor PETERSON
                    Placed Calendr, First Reading
                    First reading
                                              Referred to Rules
                                              Assigned to Revenue
      Nov 13
                         Amendment No.01
                                              REVENUE
                                                            S
                                                                      Adopted
                                              Recomminded do pass as amend
                                                010-000-000
                    Placed Calndr, Second Reading
      Nov 14
                    Second Reading
                    Placed Calndr, Third Reading
                                              Refer to Rules/Rul 3-9(b)
      Dec 15
      Jan 15 1998
                                              Approved for Consideration SRUL
                    Placed Calndr, Third Reading
HB-2334
            DANIELS - CROSS - KOSEL - JONES, JOHN - RIGHTER, KUBIK,
            MITCHELL, TENHOUSE, BIGGERT AND CHURCHILL.
    5 ILCS 420/1-109
                                  from Ch. 127, par. 601-109
    5 ILCS 420/1-110
                                  from Ch. 127, par. 601-110
    5 ILCS 420/2-105 new
    5 ILCS 420/2-106 new
    5 ILCS 420/2-107 new
    5 ILCS 420/2-I10
    5 ILCS 420/2-115 new
    5 ILCS 420/2-120 new
    5 ILCS 420/3-101 rep.
   10 ILCS 5/9-1.4
10 ILCS 5/9-1.5
10 ILCS 5/9-1.9
   10 ILCS 5/9-10
                                   from Ch. 46, par. 9-10
   10 ILCS 5/9-11
                                  from Ch. 46, par. 9-11
   10 ILCS 5/9-12
                                  from Ch. 46, par. 9-12
```

from Ch. 46, par. 9-13

from Ch. 46, par. 9-14

```
10 ILCS 5/9-23 from Ch. 46, par. 9-23
10 ILCS 5/9-25.2 new
10 ILCS 5/9-25.3 new
10 ILCS 5/9-25.4 new
10 ILCS 505/4
30 ILCS 505/5.3
30 ILCS 505/6
30 ILCS 505/6-1
30 ILCS 505/9.01
30 ILCS 505/12.5 new
```

Amends the Illinois Governmental Ethics Act. Prohibits legislators, certain partisan staff members, and certain State officers and employees from lobbying the General Assembly or entering into a public personal services contract, within one year after the termination of State employment. Prohibits a candidate, legislator, or political committee from holding a fund-raising event in Springfield on days the General Assembly is in session. Prohibits public officials, State agency employees, and their family members from soliciting or accepting gifts from persons or entities with interests affected by the activities of the employee or agency. Provides that for violating this prohibition, State employees and public officials shall forfeit their employment or office and the prohibited source of the gift commits a business offense and shall be fined \$10,000 or less. Amends the Election Code. Includes private entities that make contributions during a 12-month period in excess of \$1,000 within the provisions affecting political committees. Provides that the State Board of Elections shall assess a civil penalty not to exceed \$5,000 for the untimely filing of reports and semi-annual reports of campaign contributions. Provides that these reports shall disclose the occupation and employer of individual contributors. Prohibits contributions from foreign nationals. Prohibits the use of campaign funds for a personal use unrelated to a political campaign. Prohibits a candidate, public official, or political committee from accepting cash contributions that exceed \$25. Amends the Illinois Purchasing Act. Provides that a contractor may be suspended for up to 10 years (now for not more than one year) for violations of the competitive procurement process. Provides that certain State officers or employees shall not do business with their former agency or department for 2 years after leaving State employment. Makes other changes. Effective January 1, 1998.

```
FISCAL NOTE (DCMS)
Estimated implementation cost is $1,369,813, including 20 new employees.
NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal
Oct 16 1997 First reading
```

Added As A Joint Sponsor KUBIK
Added As A Co-sponsor KOSEL
Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, JOHN
Added As A Co-sponsor RIGHTER
Added As A Co-sponsor MITCHELL
Added As A Co-sponsor TENHOUSE
Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT

Oct 17 Referred to Rules
Assigned to State Govt Admin &
Election Refrm

Oct 21 Added As A Co-sponsor CHURCHILL
Oct 22 Joint Sponsor Changed to CROSS
Added As A Co-sponsor KUBIK

Oct 28

Fiscal Note Filed
Committee State Govt Admin &

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2335 SCHAKOWSKY - CHURCHILL - ERWIN - MOORE,ANDREA - CURRIE, LYONS,EILEEN, RONEN, MCAULIFFE, FEIGENHOLTZ, COULSON, MCKEON, CLAYTON, BRADLEY, GASH, FANTIN, JONES,LOU, KENNER, HOWARD, SCHOENBERG AND LANG.

Makes a supplemental appropriation of \$5,900,000 for FY 1998 from the General Revenue Fund to the Environmental Protection Agency to fund Illinois' participation in the Great Lakes Protection Fund. Effective immediately.

15 ILCS 205/7.170 new 15 ILCS 205/7.172 new 15 ILCS 205/7.175 new 15 ILCS 205/7.180 new

Oct 16 1997 First reading Added As A Joint Sponsor CHURCHILL Added As A Co-sponsor ERWIN Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE, ANDREA Added As A Co-sponsor CURRIE Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, EILEEN Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor MCAULIFFE Added As A Co-sponsor FEIGENHOLTZ Added As A Co-sponsor COULSON Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Added As A Co-sponsor CLAYTON Added As A Co-sponsor BRADLEY Added As A Co-sponsor GASH Added As A Co-sponsor FANTIN Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, LOU Added As A Co-sponsor KENNÉR Added As A Co-sponsor HOWARD Added As A Co-sponsor SCHOENBERG Added As A Co-sponsor LANG Referred to Rules Oct 17 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt Ovrsght Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL HB-2336 BLACK. 5 ILCS 405/10 15 ILCS 205/7.1 new 15 ILCS 205/7.5 new 15 ILCS 205/7.10 new 15 ILCS 205/7.15 new 15 ILCS 205/7.20 new 15 ILCS 205/7.25 new 15 ILCS 205/7.27 new 15 ILCS 205/7.28 new 15 ILCS 205/7.30 new 15 ILCS 205/7.35 new 15 ILCS 205/7.40 new 15 ILCS 205/7.45 new 15 ILCS 205/7.50 new 15 ILCS 205/7.52 new 15 ILCS 205/7.55 new 15 ILCS 205/7.60 new 15 ILCS 205/7.65 new 15 ILCS 205/7.70 new 15 ILCS 205/7.75 new 15 ILCS 205/7.80 new 15 ILCS 205/7.85 new 15 ILCS 205/7.90 new 15 ILCS 205/7.95 new 15 ILCS 205/7.100 new 15 ILCS 205/7.105 new 15 ILCS 205/7.110 new 15 ILCS 205/7.115 new 15 ILCS 205/7.120 new 15 ILCS 205/7.125 new 15 ILCS 205/7.130 new 15 ILCS 205/7.135 new 15 ILCS 205/7.135 new 15 ILCS 205/7.140 new 15 ILCS 205/7.145 new 15 ILCS 205/7.155 new 15 ILCS 205/7.160 new 15 ILCS 205/7.165 new

15 ILCS 205/7.185 new 15 ILCS 205/7.190 new 15 ILCS 205/7.195 new 15 ILCS 205/7.200 new 15 ILCS 205/7.205 new 15 ILCS 205/7.210 new 15 ILCS 205/7.210 new 15 ILCS 205/7.220 new 15 ILCS 205/7.221 new 15 ILCS 205/7.223 new 15 ILCS 205/7.225 new 15 ILCS 205/7.230 new 15 ILCS 205/7.235 new 15 ILCS 205/7.240 new 15 ILCS 205/7.245 new 15 ILCS 205/7.250 new 15 ILCS 205/7.255 new 15 ILCS 205/7.260 new 15 ILCS 205/7.265 new 15 ILCS 205/7.270 new 15 ILCS 205/7.275 new 15 ILCS 205/7.280 new 15 ILCS 205/7.285 new 15 ILCS 205/7.290 new 15 ILCS 205/7.295 new 5 ILCS 100/10-65 5 ILCS 220/3 30 ILCS 220/3 20 ILCS 1020/35 20 ILCS 2105/60 20 ILCS 2505/39b52 305 ILCS 5/10-1.5 new 305 ILCS 5/10-21 305 ILCS 5/12-4.31 305 ILCS 5/12-10.2 305 ILCS 5/12-16 305 ILCS 5/10-1 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-2 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-3 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-3.1 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-3.2 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-3.3 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-3.4 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-4 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-5 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-6 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-7 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-8 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-8.1 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-9 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-10 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-10.1 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-10.2 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-10.3 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-11 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-11.1 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-12 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.1 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.2 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.3 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.4 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.5 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.6 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.7 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.8 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.9 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.10 rep.

from Ch. 127, par. 1010-65 from Ch. 127, par. 743 from Ch. 127, par. 60

from Ch. 23, par. 10-21

from Ch. 23, par. 12-10.2 from Ch. 23, par. 12-16

305 ILCS 5/10-14 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-15 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-16 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-16.2 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-16.3 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.1 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.2 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.3 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.4 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.5 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.6 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.7 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.8 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.9 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.11 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-18 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-19 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-20 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-22 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-23 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-24 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-24.5 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-24.30 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-24.35 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-24.40 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-24.45 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-24.50 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-25 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-25 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-25.5 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-25.5 rep. 305 ILCS 5/12-4.3 rep. 410 ILCS 535/12 410 ILCS 535/17 410 ILCS 535/22 515 ILCS 5/20-105 520 ILCS 5/3.36 625 ILCS 5/7-701 625 ILCS 5/7-702 625 ILCS 5/7-702.1 625 ILCS 5/7-703 625 ILCS 5/7-704 625 ILCS 5/7-705 625 ILCS 5/7-706 625 ILCS 5/7-707 625 ILCS 5/7-708 705 ILCS 205/1 750 ILCS 5/505 750 ILCS 5/505.1 750 ILCS 5/505.2 750 ILCS 5/507 750 ILCS 5/510 750 ILCS 5/516 750 ILCS 5/705 750 ILCS 5/706.1 750 ILCS 5/709 750 ILCS 5/712 750 ILCS 15/2.1 750 ILCS 15/3 750 ILCS 15/4 750 ILCS 15/4.1 750 ILCS 15/11 750 ILCS 15/12 750 ILCS 22/101 750 ILCS 22/102 750 ILCS 22/310 750 ILCS 22/605 750 ILCS 25/5 750 ILCS 45/4.1

from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 73-12 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 73-17 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 73-22 from Ch. 56, par. 20-105 from Ch. 61, par. 3.36

from Ch. 13, par. 1 from Ch. 40, par. 505 from Ch. 40, par. 505.1 from Ch. 40, par. 505.2 from Ch. 40, par. 507 from Ch. 40, par. 510 from Ch. 40, par. 516 from Ch. 40, par. 705 from Ch. 40, par. 706.1 from Ch. 40, par. 709 from Ch. 40, par. 712 from Ch. 40, par. 1105 from Ch. 40, par. 1106 from Ch. 40, par. 1107 from Ch. 40, par. 1107.1 from Ch. 40, par. 1114 from Ch. 40, par. 1115

from Ch. 40, par. 2705

```
750 ILCS 45/5
                                  from Ch. 40, par. 2505
750 ILCS 45/6
                                  from Ch. 40, par. 2506
                                  from Ch. 40, par. 2508
750 ILCS 45/8
750 ILCS 45/11
                                  from Ch. 40, par. 2511
750 ILCS 45/13
                                  from Ch. 40, par. 2513
750 ILCS 45/13.1
750 ILCS 45/14
                                  from Ch. 40, par. 2514
750 ILCS 45/15.1
                                  from Ch. 40, par. 2515.1
750 ILCS 45/20
                                  from Ch. 40, par. 2520
750 ILCS 45/21
                                  from Ch. 40, par. 2521
750 ILCS 45/22
                                  from Ch. 40, par. 2522
750 ILCS 45/23
                                  from Ch. 40, par. 2523
820 ILCS 405/1300
                                  from Ch. 48, par. 540
```

Amends the Child Support Information Act, the Attorney General Act, the Illinois Administrative Procedure Act, the Intergovernmental Cooperation Act, the New Hire Reporting Act, the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois, the Illinois Public Aid Code, the Vital Records Act, the Fish and Aquatic Life Code, the Wildlife Code, the Illinois Vehicle Code, the Attorney Act, the Illinois Marriage and Dissolution of Marriage Act, the Non-Support of Spouse and Children Act, the Uniform Interstate Family Support Act, the Expedited Child Support Act of 1990, the Illinois Parentage Act of 1984, and the Unemployment Insurance Act. Transfers child support collection functions from the Department of Public Aid to the Attorney General. Effective immediately.

```
Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal
Oct 16 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Oct 17 Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law
Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL
```

HB-2337 SMITH,MICHAEL – MITCHELL – HANNIG – BIGGERT – DAVIS,MONIQUE, REITZ, MCGUIRE, HOLBROOK, BOLAND, RONEN, BEAUBIEN, BOST, BROWN, BURKE, CURRIE, WOOLARD, FLOWERS, CAPPARELLI, CHURCHILL, BIGGINS, PERSICO, GIGLIO, SCOTT, LYONS,JOSEPH, FANTIN, GRANBERG, HARTKE, JONES,JOHN, JONES,SHIRLEY, KUBIK, LANG, LOPEZ, KRAUSE, MAUTINO, MCCARTHY, MOORE,ANDREA, MOORE,EUGENE, MURPHY, NOLAND, O'BRIEN, PHELPS, POE, SCHAKOWSKY, SCULLY, TENHOUSE, TURNER,ART, MCKEON, WIRSING, ZICKUS, MULLIGAN, CROTTY, DAVIS,STEVE, HOFFMAN, SILVA, SAVIANO, CROSS, DEUCHLER, CLAYTON, SLONE, NOVAK AND KLINGLER.

```
40 ILCS 5/14-114
                                from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 14-114
40 ILCS 5/14-119
                                from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 14-119
40 ILCS 5/14-121
                                from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 14-121
40 ILCS 5/15-136
                                from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 15-136
40 ILCS 5/15-136.3
40 ILCS 5/15-145
                                from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 15-145
40 ILCS 5/16-133.1
                                from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 16-133.1
40 ILCS 5/16-143.1
                                from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 16-143.1
40 ILCS 5/17-119
                                from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 17-119
40 ILCS 5/17-122
                                from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 17-122
30 ILCS 805/8.21 new
```

Amends the State Employee, State Universities, Downstate Teacher, and Chicago Teacher Articles of the Pension Code to provide for a one-time increase in certain retirement and survivor's annuities. Amends the State Mandates Act to require implementation without reimbursement. Effective immediately.

PENSION IMPACT NOTE

Added As A Joint Sponsor HANNIG

Oct 29 Pension Note Filed Committee Personnel & Pensions Nov 13 Added As A Co-sponsor REITZ Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE Added As A Co-sponsor MCGUIRE Added As A Co-sponsor HOLBROOK Added As A Co-sponsor BOLAND Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Nov 14 Joint Sponsor Changed to MITCHELL Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT Added As A Co-sponsor BEAUBIEN Added As A Co-sponsor BOST Added As A Co-sponsor BROWN Added As A Co-sponsor BURKE Added As A Co-sponsor CURRIE Added As A Co-sponsor WOOLARD Added As A Co-sponsor FLOWERS Added As A Co-sponsor CAPPARELLI Added As A Co-sponsor CHURCHILL Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGINS Added As A Co-sponsor PERSICO Added As A Co-sponsor GIGLIO Added As A Co-sponsor SCOTT Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, JOSEPH Added As A Co-sponsor FANTIN Added As A Co-sponsor GRANBERG Added As A Co-sponsor HARTKE Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, JOHN Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, SHIRLEY Added As A Co-sponsor KUBIK Added As A Co-sponsor LANG Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor KRAUSE Added As A Co-sponsor MAUTINO Added As A Co-sponsor MCCARTHY Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE, ANDREA Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE, EUGENE Added As A Co-sponsor MURPHY Added As A Co-sponsor NOLAND Added As A Co-sponsor O'BRIEN Added As A Co-sponsor PHELPS Added As A Co-sponsor POE Added As A Co-sponsor SCHAKOWSKY Added As A Co-sponsor SCULLY Added As A Co-sponsor TENHOUSE Added As A Co-sponsor TURNER, ART Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Added As A Co-sponsor WIRSING Added As A Co-sponsor ZICKUS Added As A Co-sponsor MULLIGAN Added As A Co-sponsor CROTTY Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS STEVE Added As A Co-sponsor HOFFMAN Added As A Co-sponsor SILVA Added As A Co-sponsor SAVIANO Added As A Co-sponsor CROSS Added As A Co-sponsor DEUCHLER Added As A Co-sponsor CLAYTON Added As A Co-sponsor SLONE Added As A Co-sponsor NOVAK Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL Added As A Co-sponsor KLINGLER Jan 23

HB-2338 HANNIG - DAVIS, MONIQUE.

Appropriates an additional \$1 to the Court of Claims for its ordinary and contingent expenses for FY98. Effective immediately.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE HB 2338 fails to create a State mandate.

FISCAL NOTE (Bureau of Budget)

HB 2338 does not make substantive changes which increase or de-

crease State expenditures or revenues.

BALANCED BUDGET NOTE

HB 2338 is affordable due to increased FY98 revenues.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Balanced Budget

Oct 16 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Oct 28 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo009-001-005

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested BIGGINS St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBIGGINS Balanced Budget Note RBIGGINS

Second Reading-Stnd Debate

Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Oct 30 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Hid Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Nov 13 Fiscal Note Filed

Balanced Budget Note Filed

Hid Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Added As A Joint Sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2339 HANNIG.

Appropriates an additional \$1 to the Department of Transportation for its ordinary and contingent expenses for FY98. Effective immediately.

STATE DEBT IMPACT NOTE

HB2339 would not affect the bonding authorization of DOT, and

has no direct impact on the level of State indebtedness.

FISCAL NOTE (Bureau of Budget)

HB 2339 does not make substantive changes which increase or de-

crease State expenditures or revenues. BALANCED BUDGET NOTE

HB 2339 is affordable due to increased FY98 revenues.

Note(s) That May Apply: Balanced Budget

Oct 16 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Safety

Oct 28 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo007-001-005

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested BIGGINS Balanced Budget Note RBIGGINS State Debt Note Requested BIGGINS

Second Reading-Stnd Debate

Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Oct 30 State Debt Note Filed Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Fiscal Note Filed

Nov 13

Balanced Budget Note Filed

Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2340 MADIGAN, MJ - MCKEON.

5 ILCS 420/3-101

from Ch. 127, par. 603-101

Amends the Illinois Governmental Ethics Act by adding a caption to the legislative gift Section.

FISCAL NOTE (State Board of Elections)

HB 2340 would have minimal fiscal impact.

Oct 16 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm Fiscal Note Filed Oct 27

Committee State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm Oct 28 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo007-006-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Second Reading-Stnd Debate Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Oct 29 Added As A Joint Sponsor MCKEON Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2341 MADIGAN, MJ.

New Act

Creates the short title Section for the State Gift Ban Act.

FISCAL NOTE (State Board of Elections) HB 2341 would have minimal fiscal impact.

Oct 16 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm Oct 27 Fiscal Note Filed

Committee State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo007-006-000 Oct 28

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Second Reading-Stnd Debate Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL Jan 02 1998

HB-2342 MADIGAN, MJ - CURRY, JULIE - SCULLY - DAVIS, STEVE - HOFF-MAN, LANG, HOLBROOK, MCGUIRE, DART, BRADLEY, SCOTT, O'BRIEN, HANNIG, FANTIN, GASH, REITZ, NOVAK, WOOLARD AND SCHAKOWSKY.

10 ILCS 5/9-1

from Ch. 46, par. 9-1

Amends the Election Code by adding a Section caption in the campaign finance Article.

FISCAL NOTE (State Board of Elections)

HB 2342 would have minimal fiscal impact.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Adds reference to: 10 ILCS 5/9-2.5 new

10 ILCS 5/9-8.5 new

Deletes everything. Amends the Election Code. Prohibits establishment of more than one political committee per office sought, except by legislative leaders for election of General Assembly candidates. Prohibits establishment of more than one political committee by a corporation, labor union, or association. Limits an individual's campaign contributions to \$1,500 per candidate per election; a corporation, labor union, or association without a political committee to \$3,000; and a political committee to \$5,000. Effective January 1, 1998.

STATE MANDATES ACT FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1

HB2342, amended, fails to create a State mandate.

HOME RULE NOTE, H-AM 1

HB2342, amended, does not preempt home rule authority.

JUDICIAL NOTÉ, AMENDED

It has been determined that the bill would neither decrease nor

increase the need for the number of judges in the state.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 3.

Applies contribution limits to all political committees, rather than only to those established by a candidate or public official. Requires aggregation of contributions to all political committees established by a candidate or public official.

Referred to Rules Oct 16 1997 First reading Assigned to State Govt Admin & Oct 17

Election Refrm

Added As A Joint Sponsor CURRY, JULIE Oct 22 Added As A Co-sponsor SCULLY

Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS, STEVE

Fiscal Note Requested CROSS Oct 27

St Mandate Fis Nte ReqCROSS Home Rule Note RequestCROSS Judicial Note Request CROSS Fiscal Note Filed

Committee State Govt Admin & Election Refrm

Oct 28 Amendment No.01 ST GV-ELC RFM H Adopted Amendment No.02 ST GV-ELC RFM H Withdrawn

Adopted

Oct 28-Cont.

Do Pass Amend/Short Debate 008-004-001

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Added As A Co-sponsor LANG Amendment No.03 **CROSS**

Amendment referred to HRUL Added As A Co-sponsor HOLBROOK

Second Reading-Short Debate Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

Oct 29

St Mndt Fscl Note Fld Amnd Home Rule Note Fld as amend

Added As A Co-sponsor HOFFMAN Added As A Co-sponsor MCGUIRE Added As A Co-sponsor DART Added As A Co-sponsor BRADLEY Added As A Co-sponsor SCOTT Added As A Co-sponsor O'BRIEN Added As A Co-sponsor HANNIG Added As A Co-sponsor FANTIN Added As A Co-sponsor GASH Added As A Co-sponsor REITZ Added As A Co-sponsor NOVAK

Added As A Co-sponsor WOOLARD Added As A Co-sponsor SCHAKOWSKY

Amendment No.04 **MADIGAN** Amendment referred to HRUL

Judicial Note reg as A Amendment No.03

CROSS

Be approved consideration

Amendment No.03 CRÓSS

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt Tabled Pursuant to Rule40(A) HFA #4 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot100-009-006

Oct 30 Arrive Senate

Placed Calendr, First Reading

HB-2343 MADIGAN.MJ.

10 ILCS 5/9-1.1

from Ch. 46, par. 9-1.1

Amends the Election Code. Adds a Section caption in the campaign finance Article.

FISCAL NOTE (State Board of Elections) HB 2343 would have minimal fiscal impact.

Oct 16 1997 First reading Oct 17

Referred to Rules Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Oct 27

Fiscal Note Filed

Committee State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Oct 28

Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo007-006-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Second Reading-Stnd Debate Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2344 MADIGAN, MJ.

30 ILCS 505/1

from Ch. 127, par. 132.1

Amends the Illinois Purchasing Act. Adds a caption to the short title Section. FISCAL NOTE (DCMS)

HB2344 has no fiscal impact on DCMS.

Oct 16 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17

Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Oct 28

Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo007-006-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Filed

Second Reading-Stnd Debate Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL HB-2345 2076

HB-2345 FEIGENHOLTZ.

750 ILCS 50/18.05 new

Amends the Adoption Act. Adds only a caption regarding the release of information related to an adoption.

Oct 16 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law

Nov 11 Primary Sponsor Changed To FEIGENHOLTZ Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2346 MADIGAN, MJ.

New Act

Creates the Attorney General Child Support Enforcement Act. Includes a short title only.

Oct 16 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2347 MADIGAN, MJ.

30 ILCS 505/2

from Ch. 127, par. 132.2

Amends the Illinois Purchasing Act. Adds a caption to the policy Section.

FISCAL NOTE (DCMS)

HB2347 has no fiscal impact on DCMS.

Oct 16 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Oct. 17 Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Oct 28 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo007-006-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Filed

Second Reading-Stnd Debate Hid Cai Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2348 HANNIG.

P.A. 90-8, Sec. 99 new

Amends "AN ACT to amend the General Obligation Bond Act" (Public Act 90-8). Adds an effective date to coincide with the effective date of this amendatory Act. Effective immediately.

STATE DEBT IMPACT NOTE

HB2348 would not impact the level of State indebtedness.

FISCAL NOTE (Bureau of the Budget)

No increase or decrease in State expenditures or revenues.

Oct 16 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Oct 17 Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Oct 22 State Debt Note Filed

Committee State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Oct 28 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 013-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Fiscal Note Filed Second Reading-Short Debate

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2349 MADIGAN.MJ - HANNIG - SCHOENBERG - GASH - CROTTY AND BROSNAHAN.

Appropriates \$1 to the Illinois State Toll Highway Authority for its ordinary and contingent expenses. Effective immediately.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB 2349 fails to create a State mandate.

FISCAL NOTE (Bureau of Budget)

HB 2349 does not make substantive changes which increase or de-

crease State expenditures or revenues.

BALANCED BUDGET NOTE

HB 2349 is affordable due to increased FY98 revenues.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Balanced Budget

	Oct 16 1997	First reading Added As A Joint Sponsor	HANNIG Referred to Rules
	Oct 17		Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt Ovrsght
	Oct 22	Added As A Co-sponsor SC Added As A Co-sponsor GA Added As A Co-sponsor CR Added As A Co-sponsor BR	CHOENBERG ASH ROTTY
	Oct 28	Pled Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt	Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo009-001-006
		•	Fiscal Note Requested BIGGINS St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBIGGINS Balanced Budget Note RBIGGINS
		Second Reading-Stnd Deba Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr I	
	Oct 30		St Mandate Fis Note Filed
	Nov 13	Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr I	Fiscal Note Filed Balanced Budget Note Filed
	Jan 02 1998	Hid Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr I Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) F	Dbt
HB-23	350 HANN	IG – MADIGAN,MJ.	
			ighway Authority for its ordinary and
contin	FISCAL NOT	s. Effective July 1, 1998. FE, AMENDED (Bureau of t nded, will not increase or decr	
	ditures or reve	nues.	•
		[IMPACT NOTE, AMENI	
	CORRECTIO	nded, would have no direct im DNAL NOTE	ipact on state debt.
		o fiscal or prison population in	mpact on DOC.
PENSION IMPACT NOTE HB2350 has no fiscal impact on any public pension fund or			
retirement system subject to the Illinois Pension Code.			
STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE HB 2350 fails to create a State mandate.			
FISCAL NOTE, AMENDED (Bureau of Budget)			
		m previous fiscal note. BUDGET NOTE	
		Fordable due to increased FY9	98 revenues.
No	te(s) That Ma	y Apply: Balanced Budget	
	Oct 16 1997	First reading Added As A Joint Sponsor	MADIGAN MI
		raded ris re some oponsor	Referred to Rules
	Oct 17		Assigned to Appropriations-Public Safety
	Oct 28	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Di	Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 008-001-004
		Amendment No.01	HANNIG
		Amendment referred to	
		Rules refers to	HAPP Fiscal Note filed as Amnded
			St Mandate Fis Nte ReqBIGGINS
			Balanced Budget Note RBIGGINS Correctional Note Requested BIGGINS
			State Debt Note Requested BIGGINS
		Second Reading-Short Deb Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debat	
	Oct 29	Zim Rug Diloit Dobat	St Debt Note fld as am
		Amendment No.01	Correctional Note Filed HANNIG
		Amendment No.02 Amendment referred	Be approved consideration KOSEL to HRUL
		Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debat	Pension Note Filed

Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

Oct 30 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Amendment No.03 **SKINNER** Amendment referred to HRUL

Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

Nov 13 Fiscal Note filed as Amnded Balanced Budget Note Filed

Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2351 MADIGAN, MJ - HANNIG.

605 ILCS 10/26

from Ch. 121, par. 100-26

Amends the Toll Highway Act to add a caption to a provision concerning violations.

FISCAL NOTE (Bureau of the Budget)

HB2351 does not make substantive changes which increase or

decrease State expenditures or revenues.

Oct 16 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor HANNIG

Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to State Govt Admin & Election Refrm

Oct 28 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo007-006-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Fiscal Note Requested CROSS

Second Reading-Stnd Debate Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Nov 12 Amendment No.01 **SCHOENBERG**

Amendment referred to HRUL Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Nov 14 Fiscal Note Filed

Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2352 HANNIG - MADIGAN, MJ.

605 ILCS 10/13

from Ch. 121, par. 100-13

Amends the Toll Highway Act to add a caption to a provision concerning transactions with the federal government.

FISCAL NOTE (Bureau of the Budget)

HB2352 does not make substantive changes which increase or

decrease State expenditures or revenues.

Oct 16 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor MADIGAN, MJ

Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Oct 28 Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo007-006-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested CROSS

Second Reading-Stnd Debate

Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Nov 12 Amendment No.01

Amendment referred to HRUL

Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Nov 14 Fiscal Note Filed

Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2353 MADIGAN, MJ, BOLAND AND MCGUIRE.

730 ILCS 5/5-1-6

from Ch. 38, par. 1005-1-6

Amends the Unified Code of Corrections. Makes a stylistic change in Section defining "court".

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Corrections)

There would be no prison population or fiscal impact.

CORRECTIONAL NOTE

No change from DOC fiscal note.

Oct 16 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules Oct 17 Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Do Pass/Stdnrd Dbt/Vo007-006-000 Oct 28 Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt Second Reading-Stnd Debate Amendment No.01 **HANNIG** Amendment referred to HRUL Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt HANNIG Amendment No.01 Oct 29 Rules refers to **HPMR** Hid Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Oct 30 Added As A Co-sponsor BOLAND Added As A Co-sponsor MCGUIRE Fiscal Note Filed Nov 03 Correctional Note Filed Hld Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2354 MADIGAN, MJ.

730 ILCS 5/3-8-8

from Ch. 38, par. 1003-8-8

Amends the Unified Code of Corrections. Makes stylistic changes in Section relating to prisoner grievances.

Oct 16 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2355 HANNIG.

510 ILCS 77/100

510 ILCS 77/65 new

Amends the Livestock Management Facilities Act. Adds a caption to a Section concerning the Act's relationship to the Environmental Protection Act.

Oct 16 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Oct 17 Assigned to Executive
Oct 27 Primary Sponsor Changed To HANNIG
Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2356 WOOLARD - SMITH, MICHAEL - SLONE AND MOFFITT.

225 ILCS 610/17 from Ch. 8, par. 165 510 ILCS 77/15 510 ILCS 77/18 new

Amends the Illinois Dead Animal Disposal Act and the Livestock Management Facilities Act. Amends the Illinois Dead Animal Disposal Act to require setbacks for sites where the bodies of dead animals or poultry are to be composted. Amends the Livestock Management Facilities Act to require the Environmental Protection Agency to annually inspect certain livestock waste lagoons and to inspect a waste management plan. Requires an owner or operator of a lagoon to report certain releases. Provides that an engineer may require changes in design or additional requirements to a primary lagoon berm. Provides that a newly constructed lagoon may not be operated for one year or later if rules for the implementation of the Act have not been adopted yet. Requires a slurry storage structure to have a bio-mass or other material on top of the structure. Provides that for a second or subsequent violation of the Act, a lagoon, livestock management facility, or livestock waste handling facility may not be expanded until the owner or operator complies or until one year after the violation. Effective immediately.

Oct 16 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to Agriculture & Conservation
Oct 27 Primary Sponsor Changed To SMITH, MICHAEL
Oct 28 Primary Sponsor Changed To WOOLARD

Added As A Joint Sponsor SMITH, MICHAEL

Added As A Co-sponsor SLONE

Nov 12 Added As A Co-sponsor MOFFITT Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2357 HANNIG.

510 ILCS 77/12 new

Amends the Livestock Management Facilities Act. Prohibits the commencement of operation of new livestock management or waste handling facilities of 1,000 or more animal units (and the commencement of operation of the expanded portions of expanded facilities) during 1998. Effective immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 510 ILCS 77/12 new Adds reference to: 510 ILCS 77/15

Deletes everything. Amends the Livestock Management Facilities Act. Replaces provisions for registration of earthen livestock waste lagoons with provisions for site development permits (issued by the EPA), construction permits (issued by the Department of Agriculture), and operation permits (issued by the Department) for livestock management facilities and livestock waste handling facilities. Requires notice to the EPA and the public in the case of spillage of livestock waste or rupture of a livestock waste lagoon. Effective immediately.

Oct 16 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Oct 17
Oct 27 Primary Sponsor Changed To HANNIG
Oct 29 Amendment No.01 AGRICULTURE H Adopted
Motion Do Pass Amended-Lost
005-010-000 HAGC
Remains in CommiAgriculture &

Conservation

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2358 HANNIG.

510 ILCS 77/5

Amends the Livestock Management Facilities Act to change a caption in a provision concerning policy.

Oct 16 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Oct 17 Assigned to Executive
Oct 27 Primary Sponsor Changed To HANNIG
Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2359 CURRIE – BLACK – SKINNER – GIGLIO – SCHOENBERG, FANTIN, RONEN, FEIGENHOLTZ AND CURRY, JULIE.

RONEN, FEM 5 ILCS 405/10 15 ILCS 205/7.1 new 15 ILCS 205/7.10 new 15 ILCS 205/7.10 new 15 ILCS 205/7.15 new 15 ILCS 205/7.20 new 15 ILCS 205/7.25 new 15 ILCS 205/7.27 new 15 ILCS 205/7.30 new 15 ILCS 205/7.35 new 15 ILCS 205/7.35 new 15 ILCS 205/7.45 new 15 ILCS 205/7.45 new

15 ILCS 205/7.50 new 15 ILCS 205/7.52 new

15 ILCS 205/7.55 new 15 ILCS 205/7.60 new

15 ILCS 205/7.65 new 15 ILCS 205/7.70 new

15 ILCS 205/7.75 new

15 ILCS 205/7.80 new 15 ILCS 205/7.85 new

15 ILCS 205/7.90 new

15 ILCS 205/7.95 new 15 ILCS 205/7.100 new

15 ILCS 205/7.105 new 15 ILCS 205/7.110 new

15 ILCS 205/7.110 new

15 ILCS 205/7.120 new 15 ILCS 205/7.125 new

15 ILCS 205/7.130 new 15 ILCS 205/7.135 new

15 ILCS 205/7.140 new

15 ILCS 205/7.145 new 15 ILCS 205/7.150 new 15 ILCS 205/7.155 new 15 ILCS 205/7.160 new 15 ILCS 205/7.165 new 15 ILCS 205/7.170 new 15 ILCS 205/7.172 new 15 ILCS 205/7.175 new 15 ILCS 205/7.180 new 15 ILCS 205/7.185 new 15 ILCS 205/7.190 new 15 ILCS 205/7.195 new 15 ILCS 205/7.200 new 15 ILCS 205/7.205 new 15 ILCS 205/7.210 new 15 ILCS 205/7.215 new 15 ILCS 205/7.220 new 15 ILCS 205/7.221 new 15 ILCS 205/7.223 new 15 ILCS 205/7.225 new 15 ILCS 205/7.230 new 15 ILCS 205/7.235 new 15 ILCS 205/7.240 new 15 ILCS 205/7.240 new 15 ILCS 205/7.245 new 15 ILCS 205/7.250 new 15 ILCS 205/7.255 new 15 ILCS 205/7.260 new 15 ILCS 205/7.270 new 15 ILCS 205/7.275 new 15 ILCS 205/7.280 new 15 ILCS 205/7.285 new 15 ILCS 205/7.290 new 15 ILCS 205/7.295 new 5 ILCS 100/10-65 5 ILCS 220/3 20 ILCS 1020/35 20 ILCS 2105/60 20 ILCS 2505/39b52 305 ILCS 5/10-1.5 new 305 ILCS 5/10-21 305 ILCS 5/12-4.7c 305 ILCS 5/12-4.31 305 ILCS 5/12-10.2 305 ILCS 5/12-16 305 ILCS 5/10-1 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-2 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-3 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-3.1 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-3.2 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-3.3 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-3.4 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-4 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-5 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-6 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-7 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-8 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-8.1 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-9 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-10 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-10.1 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-10.2 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-10.3 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-11 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-11.1 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-12 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.1 rep.

from Ch. 127, par. 1010-65 from Ch. 127, par. 743 from Ch. 127, par. 60 from Ch. 23, par. 10-21 from Ch. 23, par. 12-10.2 from Ch. 23, par. 12-16

305 ILCS 5/10-13.2 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.3 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.4 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.5 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.6 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.7 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.8 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.9 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-13.10 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-14 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-15 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-16 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-16.2 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-16.3 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.1 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.2 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.3 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.4 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.5 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.6 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.7 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.8 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.9 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-17.11 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-18 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-19 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-20 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-22 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-23 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-24 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-24.5 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-24.30 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-24.35 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-24.40 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-24.45 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-24.50 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-25 rep. 305 ILCS 5/10-25.5 rep. 305 ILCS 5/12-4.3 rep. 410 ILCS 535/12 410 ILCS 535/17 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 73-12 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 73-17 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 73-22 from Ch. 56, par. 20-105 410 ILCS 535/22 515 ILCS 5/20-105 520 ILCS 5/3.36 from Ch. 61, par. 3.36 625 ILCS 5/7-701 625 ILCS 5/7-702 625 ILCS 5/7-702.1 625 ILCS 5/7-703 625 ILCS 5/7-704 625 ILCS 5/7-705 625 ILCS 5/7-706 625 ILCS 5/7-707 625 ILCS 5/7-708 705 ILCS 205/1 from Ch. 13, par. 1 750 ILCS 5/505 from Ch. 40, par. 505 750 ILCS 5/505.1 from Ch. 40, par. 505.1 750 ILCS 5/505.2 from Ch. 40, par. 505.2 750 ILCS 5/507 from Ch. 40, par. 507 750 ILCS 5/510 750 ILCS 5/516 750 ILCS 5/705 from Ch. 40, par. 510 from Ch. 40, par. 516 from Ch. 40, par. 705 750 ILCS 5/706.1 750 ILCS 5/709 from Ch. 40, par. 706.1 from Ch. 40, par. 709 750 ILCS 5/712 from Ch. 40, par. 712 750 ILCS 15/2.1 from Ch. 40, par. 1105 750 ILCS 15/3 from Ch. 40, par. 1106 750 ILCS 15/4 from Ch. 40, par. 1107

750 ILCS 15/4.1 750 ILCS 15/11 750 ILCS 15/12 750 ILCS 22/101 750 ILCS 22/102 750 ILCS 22/310	from Ch. 40, par. 1107.1 from Ch. 40, par. 1114 from Ch. 40, par. 1115
750 ILCS 22/605 750 ILCS 25/5	from Ch. 40, par. 2705
750 ILCS 45/4.1 750 ILCS 45/5	from Ch. 40, par. 2505
750 ILCS 45/6	from Ch. 40, par. 2506
750 ILCS 45/8 750 ILCS 45/11	from Ch. 40, par. 2508 from Ch. 40, par. 2511
750 ILCS 45/13 750 ILCS 45/13.1	from Ch. 40, par. 2513
750 ILCS 45/14 750 ILCS 45/15.1 750 ILCS 45/20 750 ILCS 45/21 750 ILCS 45/22 750 ILCS 45/23	from Ch. 40, par. 2514 from Ch. 40, par. 2515.1 from Ch. 40, par. 2520 from Ch. 40, par. 2521 from Ch. 40, par. 2522 from Ch. 40, par. 2523
820 ILCS 405/1300	from Ch. 48, par. 540

Amends the Child Support Information Act, the Attorney General Act, the Illinois Administrative Procedure Act, the Intergovernmental Cooperation Act, the New Hire Reporting Act, the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois, the Illinois Public Aid Code, the Vital Records Act, the Fish and Aquatic Life Code, the Wildlife Code, the Illinois Vehicle Code, the Attorney Act, the Illinois Marriage and Dissolution of Marriage Act, the Non-Support of Spouse and Children Act, the Uniform Interstate Family Support Act, the Expedited Child Support Act of 1990, the Illinois Parentage Act of 1984, and the Unemployment Insurance Act. Transfers child support collection functions from the Department of Public Aid to the Attorney General. Effective immediately.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE

HB 2359 fails to create a State mandate.

FISCAL NOTE (Attorney General)

HB 2359 will have no fiscal impact on the A.G. office.

JUDICIAL NOTE

There may be an increase in judicial workloads; impact on the need to increase the number of judges in the State cannot be determined.

HOME RULE NOTE

HB 2359 does not preempt home rule authority.

First reading

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Provides that all transferred employees shall retain their seniority, continuous service, salary, and accrued benefits. Adds other provisions securing various rights of transferred employees under collective bargaining agreements. Changes the effective date to July 1, 1998. Oct 16 1997

Referred to Rules

0	· ·		~· ·· ·
Oct 17	Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law		
Oct 27	Primary Sponsor Changed To CÜRRIE		
Oct 28	Amendment No.01	JUD-CIVIL LAW H	Withdrawn
		Do Pass/Short Debate Ca	1 009-000-001
	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt		
		Fiscal Note Requested CI	ROSS
	•	St Mandate Fis Nte Requ	CROSS
		Judicial Note Request CR	
	Second Reading-Short Debate		
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debat	te	
Oct 30	Added As A Joint Sponsor	BLACK	
	-	St Mandate Fis Note File	d
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debat	te	
Nov 03	-	Fiscal Note Filed	
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debay	te	
Nov 05	•	Judicial Note Filed	
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debar	te ,	

Nov 12 Home Rule Note Filed

Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Nov 13 Amendment No.02

Amendment No.02 CURRIE Amendment referred to HRUL

Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

Nov 14 Amendment No.02 CURRIE

Be approved consideration

Amendment No.02 CURRIE Adopted

Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot113-002-000 Added As A Co-sponsor SKINNER Added As A Co-sponsor GIGLIO Added As A Co-sponsor SCHOENBERG Added As A Co-sponsor FANTIN Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN

Added As A Co-sponsor FEIGENHOLTZ Added As A Co-sponsor CURRY, JULIE

Jan 15 1998 Arrive Senate

Placed Calendr, First Reading

HB-2360 MADIGAN, MJ.

705 ILCS 405/1-1

from Ch. 37, par. 801-1

Amends the Juvenile Court Act to make a stylistic change in the short title Section.

Oct 16 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2361 MADIGAN, MJ.

720 ILCS 590/2

from Ch. 38, par. 70-52

Amends the Discrimination in Sale of Real Estate Act. Makes a stylistic change in provisions regarding penalties.

Oct 16 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2362 HANNIG.

35 ILCS 200/21-345

Amends the Property Tax Code. Provides that a person who desires to redeem and does not desire to contest the petition for tax deed may redeem the property without filing a written protest. Provides that this provision is declarative of existing law. Effective immediately.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Revenue)

HB2362 does not create a fiscal impact to the State.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE HB 2362 fails to create a State mandate.

Oct 16 1997 First reading Referred to Rules
Oct 17 Assigned to Revenue
Oct 28 Fiscal Note Filed

Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 009-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Fiscal Note Requested MOORE, ANDREA St Mandate Fis Nte RegMOORE, ANDREA

Second Reading-Short Debate Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

Oct 30 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2363 CURRIE.

35 ILCS 5/304 from Ch. 120, par. 3-304

Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act. Provides that for taxable years ending on or after December 31, 1995, dividends and certain other amounts included under the Internal Revenue Code shall not be included in the numerator or denominator of the sales factor (now for taxable years ending on or after December 31, 1995 and excluding taxable years ending after December 31, 1997). Effective immediately.

```
FISCAL NOTE, AMENDED (Dpt. Revenue)
HB2363 does not impose a fiscal impact or have direct fiscal
impact on the State.
```

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

```
Adds reference to:
35 ILCS 5/301
35 ILCS 5/704
35 ILCS 105/19
                             from Ch. 120, par. 3-301
                             from Ch. 120, par. 7-704
                             from Ch. 120, par. 439.19
35 ILCS 115/19
                             from Ch. 120, par. 439.119
55 ILCS 5/5-1006.5
65 ILCS 5/8-11-6
                              from Ch. 24, par. 8-11-6
35 ILCS 110/19 rep.
```

Further amends the Illinois Income Tax Act. Provides that in the case of a trust, unspecified items of income or deductions taken into account in computing base income and not otherwise allocated shall not be allocated to the State if the taxpayer had commercial domicile in the State when the item was paid, incurred, or accrued (now shall be allocated to the State). For purposes of withholding tax from a person engaged in domestic service employment, provides that the employer may (now shall) file an annual return and pay the taxes on or before the 15th day of the fourth month following the close of the employer's taxable year. Provides that the return may be filed with the employer's individual income tax return. Amends the Use Tax Act to make a cross reference to the Retailers' Occupation Tax Act. Amends the Service Occupation Tax Act to provide that if the Department of Revenue and taxpayer have agreed to an extension of time to issue a notice of tax liability, the claim may be filed at any time prior to the expiration of the period agreed upon. Amends the Special County Retailers' Occupation Tax for Public Safety in the Counties Code to make cross references to the Retailers' Occupation Tax Act. Amends the Home Rule Municipal Use Tax Act in the Illinois Municipal Code to provide that certain provisions of the Retailers' Occupation Tax Act that don't apply to this Act shall now apply. Repeals superfluous language in the Service Use Tax Act.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Adds reference to: 35 ILCS 200/14-15

Amends the Property Tax Code if and only if the provisions of Senate Bill 51 of the 90th General Assembly become law. Allows the county treasurer to mark the tax books to reflect the issuance of a homestead certificate of error issued to and including 3 years after the date on which the annual judgment and order of sale for that tax year was first entered (now 3 years after the first day of January of the year after the year for which the homestead exemption should have been allowed). Effective immediately.

```
HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 3.
```

```
Deletes reference to:
Adds reference to:
65 ILCS 5/8-11-17
```

from Ch. 24, par. 8-11-17

Provides that a municipality that reduces telecommunications taxes with respect to persons age 65 or older shall rebate taxes directly.

```
HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 4.
```

Adds reference to: 35 ILCS 200/9-195

Amends the Property Tax Code. Provides that no taxable interest in exempt property is created if exempt property is leased or otherwise transferred, directly or indirectly, to another whose property is not exempt, and immediately thereafter an agreement is entered into that directly or indirectly transfers the right to use, control, or possess that property back to the exempt owner and that, if title has been transferred, provides an option for a subsequent reverter of title to the exempt owner. Provides that this is declaratory of existing law.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Oct 16 1997 First reading Oct 17 Oct 28

Referred to Rules Assigned to Revenue Fiscal Note filed as Amnded ·H

Amendment No.01

REVENUE

Adopted

Oct 28— <i>Cont.</i>	Amendment No.02	REVENUE H Do Pass Amend/Short Deb 009-000-000	Adopted ate
•	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht D		
		Fiscal Note req as AmeMOORE, ANDREA St Mndt Fscl Note Req Am	
	Second Reading-Short Del	bate	
0 + 20	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Deba	te	
Oct 29	Amendment No.03 Amendment referred	CURRIE	
	Amendment referred	Be approved consideration	
	Held 2nd Rdg-Short Deba		
Oct 30	Amendment No.04	CURRIE	
	Amendment referred		
	Rules refers to	HREV Be approved consideration	
	Amendment No.05	CURRIE	
	Amendment referred		
	Amendment No.03		Adopted
	Amendment No.04		Adopted
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht		
	Tabled Pursuant to Rule40	3/5 vote required	
	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vo		
Nov 12	Arrive Senate		
	Sen Sponsor PETERSON		
	Placed Calendr, First Read First reading	ng Referred to Rules	
TTD 80/4 - W/TER/T	, 3		
		VIRSING – POE AND MYEI	RS.
110 ILCS 310/1 110 ILCS 520/2		44, par. 41 44, par. 652	
110 ILCS 520/5		44, par. 655	
110 ILCS 660/5-15		, , , p	
110 ILCS 660/5-25			. 1
110 ILCS 665/10-1			
110 ILCS 665/10-2 110 ILCS 670/15-1			
110 ILCS 670/15-2			
110 ILCS 675/20-1		F.	
110 ILCS 675/20-2			
110 ILCS 680/25-1			
110 ILCS 680/25-2 110 ILCS 685/30-1			
110 ILCS 685/30-2			
110 ILCS 690/35-1	15		
110 ILCS 690/35-2			
المحمد المحمد الم	A -41-42 4- 41		

Amends various Acts relating to the governance of the public universities in Illinois. Provides that beginning on the effective date of the amendatory Act and until July 1, 2001 the governing board of each public university shall have a student member who is entitled to vote on all Board matters except those involving faculty tenure, faculty promotion, or an issue on which that student member has a direct conflict of interest. Provides that beginning July 1, 2001 all student members of the governing board of a public university shall be nonvoting members. Adds that a student member who is not entitled to vote on a measure shall not be considered a member for the purpose of determining whether a quorum is present at the time that measure is voted upon. Adds qualifications for selection, designation, and service as a voting or nonvoting student member of a governing Board. Provides that for a voting student member whose term begins on July 1, 1998 or on July 1 of either of the 2 succeeding calendar years, the Governor shall designate that member from a list of candidates submitted by the Student Trustee Screening Panel. Provides for the appointment of Panel members and makes other related changes. Effective immediately.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes everything after the enacting clause and restores the provisions deleted, except eliminates those provisions that created the Student Trustees Screening Panel for the selection of candidates to serve as the voting member of the governing board of institutions of higher learning. Provides instead for their selection by campus-wide student referendum, except that on governing boards with both voting and nonvoting student members, provides that the voting student member shall be designated by the Governor from among those students that are selected by campus wide referendum to serve as student members of the board. Effective immediately.

FISCAL NOTE, AMENDED (Bd. of Higher Ed.)
HB 2364, as amended, should have no effect on state revenue or state expenditures.
Oct 16 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to Higher Education
Oct 28 Amendment No.01 HIGHER ED H Ad

Iment No.01 HIGHER ED H Adopted
Do Pass Amend/Short Debate
012-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Fiscal Note req as AmeCROSS

Second Reading-Short Debate Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

Oct 29 Fiscal Note filed as Amnded

Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

Primary Sponsor Changed To WINKEL Added As A Joint Sponsor ERWIN Added As A Co-sponsor BRADY Added As A Co-sponsor WIRSING Added As A Co-sponsor POE Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Oct 30 Added As A Co-sponsor MYERS

3/5 vote required

3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot115-002-000

Arrive Senate

Placed Calendr, First Reading

Nov 12 Sen Sponsor WEAVER,S

First reading Referred to Rules

Assigned to Executive
Refer to Rules/Rul 3-9(b)
Assigned to Executive

Dec 15 Jan 15 1998 HB-2365 HANNIG.

New Act 105 ILCS 5/1A-2 from Ch. 122, par. 1A-2

105 ILCS 5/2-3.27a new 105 ILCS 5/2-3.123 new 105 ILCS 5/10-20.12b 105 ILCS 5/17-2.11b new

105 ILCS 5/17-2.11b new 105 ILCS 5/19-1 from Ch. 122, par. 19-1 105 ILCS 5/22-23 from Ch. 122, par. 22-23 105 ILCS 5/34-2.4b from Ch. 122, par. 34-2.4b 105 ILCS 5/34-4.5

105 ILCS 10/6 from Ch. 122, par. 50-6 105 ILCS 110/3 from Ch. 122, par. 863

Creates the Dissection Alternatives Act. Provides that public elementary and secondary schools may excuse a student from performing or observing dissection and may allow the student to instead perform an alternative project. Provides that students may not be penalized for refusing to participate in or observe dissection. Directs the State Board of Education, the Illinois Community College Board, and the Board of Higher Education to provide guidelines for notifying students and parents about courses that include dissection. Adds provisions amending the School Code relative to: qualifications for membership on the State Board of Education; the State Board of Education contracting for an audit of Bloom Township High School District 206 and making dissection alternatives available to school districts; determining the residency of pupils in the Chicago public school system; validation

of the tax levy of a community unit school district; the definition of school construction for purposes of determining when a sprinkler system must be installed as part of that construction; establishing an Irish Famine study as part of the curriculum of a public school; and Chicago attendance centers which apply for and are designated as a small school by the board of education. Authorizes a community unit school district that meets certain statutory criteria to issue additional bonds, notwithstanding its additional indebtedness. Amends the Illinois School Student Records Act to authorize the release of student records to a governmental or social service agency in furtherance of an investigation of a student's school attendance. Amends the Critical Health Problems and Comprehensive Health Education Act relative to the employment by school districts of personnel certified by an appropriate agency as qualified to administer first aid and cardiopulmonary resuscitation. Makes other changes. Effective July 1, 1998.

```
HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.
```

```
Deletes reference to:
New Act
                      from Ch. 122, par. 1A-2
105 ILCS 5/1A-2
105 ILCS 5/2-3.27a new
105 ILCS 5/2-3.123 new
105 ILCS 5/10-20.12b
105 ILCS 5/17-2.11b new
105 ILCS 5/19-1
                          from Ch. 122, par. 19-1
105 ILCS 5/22-23
                          from Ch. 122, par. 22-23
105 ILCS 5/27-20.6 new
105 ILCS 5/34-2.4b
                           from Ch. 122, par. 34-2.4b
105 ILCS 10/6
                         from Ch. 122, par. 50-6
                         from Ch. 122, par. 863
105 ILCS 110/3
```

Deletes everything after the enacting clause except the provision limiting the applicability of the Section of the School Code concerning chronic truants for a pupil not required to attend a public school (instead of for a pupil in a home school program). Effective July 1, 1998.

```
FISCAL NOTE, AMENDED (State Board of Education)
HB2365 has no impact on the State Board of Education.
```

STATE MANDATES ACT FISCAL NOTE, AMENDED (State Bd. of Ed.)

No change from SBE fiscal note.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; State Mandates

Oct 16 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to Elementary & Secondary

Education

Oct 29 Amendment No.01 ELEM SCND ED H Adopted

021-000-000

Do Pass Amend/Short Debate

021-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

Fiscal Note reg as AmeCROSS St Mndt Fscl Note Req Amnd

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Second Reading-Short Debate

Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Nov 10

Fiscal Note filed as Amnded St Mndt Fscl Note Fld Amnd

Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2366 DURKIN.

725 ILCS 5/114-5 from Ch. 38, par. 114-5

Amends the Code of Criminal Procedure of 1963. Permits the State to name 2 judges as prejudiced against the State for purpose of the substitution of the judge in a case in which the offense charged is a Class X felony or may be punished by death or life imprisonment (now the State may name only one judge as prejudiced). Effective immediately.

Filed With Clerk Oct 17 1997

Oct 28 First reading Referred to Rules Nov 13 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

```
HB-2367
            CLAYTON.
  755 ILCS 5/1-2.23
  755 ILCS 5/1-2.24
  755 ILCS 5/11a-3.1 new
  755 ILCS 5/11a-3.2 new
  755 ILCS 5/11a-8
                                   from Ch. 110 1/2, par. 11a-8
  755 ILCS 5/11a-8.1 new
  755 ILCS 5/11a-10.2 new
  755 ILCS 5/11a-17
                                   from Ch. 110 1/2, par. 11a-17
  755 ILCS 5/11a-18
                                   from Ch. 110 1/2, par. 11a-18
  755 ILCS 5/11a-18.2 new
  755 ILCS 5/11a-18.3 new
  755 ILCS 5/11a-23
  755 ILCS 5/12-2
                                   from Ch. 110 1/2, par. 12-2
```

Amends the Probate Act of 1975. Provides for the designation by the current guardian of a disabled adult of a standby guardian to act on an interim basis as guardian upon the death of the current guardian and in other circumstances, for a period of 60 days, allowing time for a petition to be filed and another guardian to be appointed. Provides for the establishment of a short-term guardian of the person of a disabled adult, to be designated by the current guardian, to act as guardian for up to 60 days for health or other reasons. Establishes procedures and conditions for the appointment of these guardians.

```
Oct 21 1997 Filed With Clerk
Oct 28 First reading Referred to Rules
Nov 13 Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law
Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL
```

HB-2368 WINKEL. 110 ILCS 310/1 from Ch. 144, par. 41 110 ILCS 520/2 from Ch. 144, par. 652 110 ILCS 520/5 from Ch. 144, par. 655 110 ILCS 660/5-15 110 ILCS 660/5-25 110 ILCS 665/10-15 110 ILCS 665/10-25 110 ILCS 670/15-15 110 ILCS 670/15-25 110 ILCS 675/20-15 110 ILCS 675/20-25 110 ILCS 680/25-15 110 ILCS 680/25-25 110 ILCS 685/30-15 110 ILCS 685/30-25 110 ILCS 690/35-15 110 ILCS 690/35-25

Amends various Acts relating to the governance of the public universities in Illinois. Provides that beginning on the effective date of the amendatory Act and until July 1, 2001 the governing board of each public university shall have a student member who is entitled to vote on all Board matters except those involving faculty tenure, faculty promotion, or an issue on which that student member has a direct conflict of interest. Provides that beginning July 1, 2001 all student members of the governing board of a public university shall be nonvoting members. Adds that a student member who is not entitled to vote on a measure shall not be considered a member for the purpose of determining whether a quorum is present at the time that measure is voted upon. Adds qualifications for selection, designation, and service as a voting or nonvoting student member of a governing Board. Provides that on those governing boards that have both voting and nonvoting student members, the voting student member shall be designated by the Governor from among the students who are selected by campus wide student referendum. Effective immediately.

Oct 21 1997	riled with Clerk	
Oct 28	First reading	Referred to Rules
Nov 13	-	Assigned to Higher Education

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2369 COULSON - BIGGERT.

New Act

Creates the International Commercial Arbitration Act. Provides that the Act applies to international commercial arbitration in the State of Illinois. Provides for the receipt of written communications, the waiver of the right to object, the extent of court intervention, functions of a court, arbitration agreements, the composition of an arbitral tribunal, the jurisdiction of an arbitral tribunal, the conduct of arbitral proceedings, and the making of an award and the termination of proceedings. Effective immediately.

Oct 22 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor BIGGERT

Oct 28 First reading Referred to Rules

Nov 13
Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law

John 22 1008
Be refer Pulse (Pul 100b) PILLES UPLU

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2370 GASH - ROSKAM - RONEN - WINTERS AND BIGGINS.

New Act

Creates the Religious Freedom Restoration Act. Provides that State or local government may not substantially burden a person's exercise of religion, even if the burden results from a rule of general applicability, unless it demonstrates that application of the burden to the person (i) is in furtherance of a compelling governmental interest and (ii) is the least restrictive means of furthering that compelling governmental interest. Provides that if a person's exercise of religion has been burdened in violation of this Act, that person may assert that violation as a claim or defense in a judicial proceeding and may obtain appropriate relief against a government; authorizes an award of attorney's fees and costs to a prevailing party.

Oct 27 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 28 First reading Referred to Rules

Oct 30 Added As A Joint Sponsor ROSKAM Nov 13 Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGINS

Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law

Nov 14 Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN

Added As A Co-sponsor WINTERS

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2371 MORROW.

605 ILCS 5/4-219 new 605 ILCS 10/40 new

Amends the Illinois Highway Code and the Toll Highway Act. Abolishes the Illinois State Toll Highway Authority on January 1, 1999. Provides that at that time, all duties, obligations, property, assets, and powers, including the power to issue bonds, shall be transferred to the Illinois Department of Transportation. Provides that the Department shall take over the management and operation of the existing toll highways in the State. Provides that all employees of the Authority on December 31, 1998 shall become employees of the Department, subject to layoff or reorganization by the Department. Provides for distribution of the assets of the Authority's employee pension plan. Provides that on and after January 1, 1999, the committee that advises the Authority on the toll highway system shall advise the Department instead. Requires the advisory committee to provide recommendations to the Department regarding the existing toll highways becoming freeways by January 1, 2010 or sooner. Effective immediately.

Oct 27 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 28 First reading Referred to Rules

Nov 13 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2372 CROSS.

Appropriates \$1,444,400, or so much thereof as may be necessary, from the General Revenue Fund to the Illinois Emergency Management Agency for a grant to the Village of Montgomery to match federal flood relief. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Balanced Budget

Oct 27 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 28 First reading

Nov 13 Assigned to Appropriations-Public

Safety

Referred to Rules

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2373 LINDNER.

55 ILCS 5/5-9003 new

Amends the Counties Codes. Provides that before taking or continuing any action concerning the development of a motor vehicle raceway or similar facility in Kendall County, the County Board shall first compile a written determination of the economic and environmental impact of the facility to be made available to interested parties upon request. Provides that the County Board shall request, review, and consider certain evidence for the determination. Provides that if the County Board recommends the development of a raceway, then the question of approval shall be submitted to the electors of Kendall County at a referendum.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; State Mandates

Oct 27 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 28 First reading Referred to Rules

Nov 13 Assigned to Local Government

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2374 HARTKE.

65 ILCS 5/11-138-1 from Ch. 24, par. 11-138-1

65 ILCS 5/11-138-1.1 new

605 ILCS 5/6-201.8-1 new

605 ILCS 5/9-113.2 new

Amends the Illinois Municipal Code to authorize a municipality or water company (now a water company) to locate or change the source of a water supply to a point not more than 60 (now 20) miles beyond the municipality's corporate limits. Provides that a municipality or water company changing or locating its water supply may construct, repair, or remove underground water pipes within any highway easement with the permission of the highway authority or commissioner of the township or road district. Amends the Illinois Highway Code. Provides that State highway authorities and highway commissioners may regulate the use of roads and their easements for constructing, repairing, and removing underground gas, water, and sewer pipes and underground utilities.

Oct 28 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Nov 13 Assigned to Local Government

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2375 HARTKE.

65 ILCS 5/11-138-1

from Ch. 24, par. 11-138-1

Amends the Illinois Municipal Code. Authorizes a municipality or water company (now a water company) to locate or change the source of a water supply to a point not more than 80 (now 20) miles beyond the municipality's corporate limits.

Oct 28 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Nov 13 Assigned to Local Government

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2376 BLACK.

20 ILCS 655/5.3

from Ch. 67 1/2, par. 608

Amends the Illinois Enterprise Zone Act. Increases the maximum number of years an enterprise zone may be in effect from 20 to 30. Effective immediately.

Oct 28 1997 First reading

Referred to Rules

Nov 13

Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2377 PARKE - HOWARD - JONES, LOU.

225 ILCS 410/3C-9

from Ch. 111, par. 1703C-9

Amends the Barber, Cosmetology, Esthetics, and Nail Technology Act of 1985. Provides that a nail technician or nail technology teacher registered or licensed out-

side of Illinois may not be granted a license in Illinois as a nail technician or nail technology teacher unless, in addition to meeting current requirements, he or she passes an examination authorized by the Department.

Oct 28 1997 First reading Referred to Rules

Added As A Joint Sponsor HOWARD Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, LOU

Nov 13

Assigned to Registration & Regulation

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL Jan 02 1998

HB-2378 HARTKE.

35 ILCS 105/3-7 new

35 ILCS 110/3-7 new

35 ILCS 115/3-7 new

35 ILCS 120/2-7 new

Amends the Use Tax Act, the Service Use Tax Act, the Service Occupation Tax Act, and the Retailers' Occupation Tax Act. Exempts aggregate exploration, mining, offhighway hauling, processing, maintenance, and reclamation equipment, including replacement parts and equipment, and including equipment purchased for lease, but excluding motor vehicles required to be registered under the Illinois Vehicle Code from the taxes imposed under these Acts. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Oct 28 1997 Nov 13

First reading

Referred to Rules Assigned to Revenue

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL Jan 02 1998

HB-2379 HANNIG.

65 ILCS 5/11-74.4-3

from Ch. 24, par. 11-74.4-3

Amends the Tax Increment Allocation Act in the Illinois Municipal Code. Provides that woodlands shall not be included in blighted areas or conservation areas.

Oct 28 1997 Nov 13

First reading

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Revenue Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2380 HANNIG.

30 ILCS 330/2

from Ch. 127, par. 652

Amends the General Obligation Bond Act by reducing by \$1 the total amount of General Obligation Bonds authorized under this Act. Effective immediately.

Oct 28 1997

Referred to Rules

Nov 13

Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2381 HANNIG.

30 ILCS 330/5

from Ch. 127, par. 655

Amends the General Obligation Bond Act. Includes the 1997 Illinois School Construction and Infrastructure Assistance Program in the Section concerning bond authorization for school construction.

Oct 28 1997

First reading

First reading

Referred to Rules

Nov 13

Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL Jan 02 1998

HB-2382 MURPHY.

40 ILCS 5/5-236

from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 5-236

40 ILCS 5/14-110

from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 14-110

Amends the Illinois Pension Code to allow controlled substance inspectors to transfer credits from the Chicago police pension fund to the State Employees' Retirement System. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Pension

Oct 28 1997 Nov 13

First reading

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Personnel & Pensions

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL **2093** HB-2383

HB-2383 KUBIK - O'BRIEN - BRUNSVOLD.

35 ILCS 200/Art. 10, Division 10, heading new

35 ILCS 200/10-230 new

35 ILCS 200/23-23 new

Amends the Property Tax Code. Provides that during the transition period established under the Public Utilities Act for the deregulation of the generation of electricity the assessed valuation of electric generating stations shall be frozen at the valuation for tax year 1995. Authorizes subsequent reduction of 5% per year. Limits total reduction to 80% of the 1995 valuation. Effective immediately.

FISCAL NOTE (Dpt. Revenue)

HB2383 does not create a fiscal impact to the State. Potential

loss to some local taxing districts could total \$13.4 million.

Oct 28 1997 First reading Referred to Rules Nov 12 Fiscal Note Filed

Nov 13 Committee Rules
Assigned to Revenue

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL Jan 22 Primary Sponsor Changed To KUBIK

Primary Sponsor Changed To KUBIK Added As A Joint Sponsor O'BRIEN Added As A Co-sponsor BRUNSVOLD

HB-2384 BOST.

5 ILCS 375/3 from Ch. 127, par. 523 5 ILCS 375/10 from Ch. 127, par. 530

40 ILCS 5/15-135.1 new

Amends the State Employees Group Insurance Act of 1971 and the Illinois Pension Code. Allows certain participants in the State Universities Retirement System to elect to forgo certain changes in the retirement annuity formula made by Public Act 90-65 and thereby avoid the additional cost of group health insurance imposed under that Public Act. Also eliminates the additional insurance cost for certain survivors. Eliminates provisions relating to "new SURS retired employees". Also makes technical corrections. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Pension

Oct 29 1997 Filed With Clerk

First reading Referred to Rules

Nov 14 Assigned to Personnel & Pensions

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2385 CAPPARELLI – BUGIELSKI – SAVIANO – MCAULIFFE – BURKE, FRIT-CHEY, BRADLEY, LOPEZ, LYONS, JOSEPH, MAUTINO AND SANTIA-GO.

235 ILCS 5/1-3.03

from Ch. 43, par. 95.03

235 ILCS 5/1-3.38 new

235 ILCS 5/8-1 from Ch. 43, par. 158

Amends the Liquor Control Act of 1934. Provides that alcoholic cider shall be taxed at the rate of 7 cents per gallon (now taxed as wine at the rate of 23 cents per gallon). Effective July 1, 1998.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal Oct 29 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor BUGIELSKI

Added As A Joint Sponsor BUGIELSK Added As A Co-sponsor SAVIANO Added As A Co-sponsor BURKE Added As A Co-sponsor FRITCHEY

Added As A Co-sponsor FRITCHEY Added As A Co-sponsor BRADLEY

Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, JOSEPH Added As A Co-sponsor MAUTINO

Added As A Co-sponsor SANTIAGO

First reading

Referred to Rules

Nov 14 Assigned to Executive

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

2094 HB-2386

HB-2386 ACEVEDO.

720 ILCS 5/2-13 from Ch. 38, par. 2-13 720 ILCS 5/12-6.2

730 ILCS 5/5-5-3.2 from Ch. 38, par. 1005-5-3.2

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Includes in the definition of a "peace officer" a person participating in a community policing program for the purposes of the statutes relating to a peace officer's use of force in making an arrest, first degree murder, aggravated assault, aggravated battery, aggravated battery with a firearm, aggravated intimidation, and aggravated discharge of a firearm. Provides that for the purposes of these various criminal offenses, a person participating in community policing is executing official duties. Amends the Unified Code of Corrections. Provides that it is an aggravating factor in sentencing that the defendant committed the offense against a person because of that person's participation in a community policing program.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional Oct 29 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules First reading

Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Nov 14 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL. Jan 02 1998

HB-2387 DAVIS, STEVE - ERWIN.

30 ILCS 105/5.449 new

425 ILCS 35/1 from Ch. 127 1/2, par. 127 425 ILCS 35/2 from Ch. 127 1/2, par. 128

Amends the Fireworks Use Act and the State Finance Act. Prohibits a person from handling certain explosives in a fireworks display if the person is not licensed by the State Fire Marshal to handle the explosives. Establishes licensing procedures and requirements, including requiring the State Fire Marshal to create a curriculum for training and licensing applicants. Provides that application and license fees shall be deposited into the Fireworks License Fund to be used by the State Fire Marshal to defray the costs associated with licensing applicants. Effective January 1, 1998.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Filed With Clerk Oct 29 1997

Added As A Joint Sponsor ERWIN

First reading Referred to Rules

Nov 14 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2388 WOOLARD.

5 ILCS 375/3 from Ch. 127, par. 523 5 ILCS 375/10 40 ILCS 5/15-135.1 new from Ch. 127, par. 530

Amends the State Employees Group Insurance Act of 1971 and the Illinois Pension Code. Allows certain participants in the State Universities Retirement System to elect to forgo certain changes in the retirement annuity formula made by Public Act 90-65 and thereby avoid the additional cost of group health insurance imposed under that Public Act. Eliminates provisions relating to "new SURS retired employees". Also makes technical corrections. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Pension

Oct 30 1997 Filed With Clerk

First reading Referred to Rules

Assigned to Personnel & Pensions Nov 14

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2389 WOO LARD.

> 40 ILCS 5/14-104.9 from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 14-104.9

Amends the State Employee Article of the Illinois Pension Code. Allows an employee to purchase service credit for up to 2 years of educational leave under specified circumstances. Requires payment of employee and employer contributions plus interest. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Pension

Oct 30 1997 Filed With Clerk

First reading Referred to Rules Nov 14 Assigned to Personnel & Pensions Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2390 JOHNSON,TIM.

New Act

Provides that the Director of the Department of Natural Resources, on behalf of the State of Illinois, is authorized to execute and deliver to Libman Equipment Partnership, for and in consideration of \$32,300.00 paid to the Department, a quitclaim deed to certain real property in Douglas County. Effective immediately.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal Oct 30 1997 Filed With Clerk First reading

First reading Referred to Rules
Assigned to Executive

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2391 JOHNSON, TIM - BUGIELSKI - CLAYTON - STEPHENS.

225 ILCS 446/30

Nov 14

Amends the Private Detective, Private Alarm, Private Security, and Locksmith Act of 1993. Provides that the Act does not apply to a person, firm, or corporation engaged solely and exclusively in tracing and compiling lineage or ancestry. Effective immediately.

Nov 10 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor BUGIELSKI

Nov 12 Added As A Co-sponsor CLAYTON
First reading Referred to Rules

Nov 13 Added As A Co-sponsor STEPHENS

Nov 14 Assigned to Registration & Regulation

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2392 SAVIANO.

New Act

Creates the Surgical Assistants Practice Act. Sets forth the short title only.

Nov 10 1997 Filed With Clerk

Nov 12 First reading Referred to Rules

Nov 14 Assigned to Registration & Regulation

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2393 KLINGLER.

40 ILCS 5/14-130 from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 14-130

Amends the State Employee Article of the Pension Code. Reduces the interest rate charged to persons repaying a refund, for certain refunds repaid between July 1, 1998 and July 1, 1999. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Pension

Nov 10 1997 Filed With Clerk

Nov 12 First reading Referred to Rules

Nov 14 Assigned to Personnel & Pensions

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2394 GRANBERG.

750 ILCS 5/609 from Ch. 40, par. 609

Amends provisions of the Illinois Marriage and Dissolution of Marriage Act concerning leave to remove children from Illinois. Replaces existing provisions concerning the burden of proof in actions for leave to remove children from Illinois. Provides that "if the party having custody of the child or children seeks to remove them from Illinois within a 250 mile geographical radius of their residence at the time of the last custody judgment, there shall be a rebuttable presumption that such removal is in the best interests of the minor child or children." Also provides that "the burden of proving that it is in the best interests of the child or children to remove them from Illinois outside of a 250 mile geographical radius of their residence at the time of the last custody judgment is on the party seeking removal." Makes other changes in provisions concerning leave to remove children from Illinois.

Nov 10 1997 Filed With Clerk

Nov 12 First reading Referred to Rules

Nov 14 Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2395 **2096**

HB-2395 GASH.

New Act

105 ILCS 5/2-3.123 new

Creates the Dissection Alternatives Act and amends the School Code. Provides that schools may excuse a student from performing or observing dissection and may allow the student to instead perform an alternative project. Provides that students may not be penalized for refusing to participate in or observe dissection. Directs the State Board of Education, the Illinois Community College Board, and the Board of Higher Education to provide sources of information about alternatives to dissection and guidelines for notifying students and parents about courses that include dissection. First applies to the 1998-1999 academic year. Effective immediately.

Nov 10 1997 Filed With Clerk

Nov 12

First reading

Nov 14

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Elementary & Secondary

Education

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

DANIELS - WINKEL - KOSEL - KLINGLER - JONES, JOHN, JOHN-SON, TOM, KUBIK, PANKAU, CHURCHILL, HASSERT, BIGGINS, KRAUSE, STEPHENS, MEYER, RUTHERFORD, MCAULIFFE, COULSON, BROWN, MITCHELL, LYONS, EILEEN, RIGHTER, COWLISHAW, HOEFT, LAWFER, BIGGERT, CROSS, WIRSING, POE, LINDNER, NO-LAND, TENHOUSE, BEAUBIEN, DURKIN, MYERS, WAIT, MULLIGAN AND WOOD.

```
20 ILCS 3105/1A-3
                                    from Ch. 127, par. 783.3
 20 ILCS 3105/1A-5
                                    from Ch. 127, par. 783.5
 20 ILCS 3105/1A-5.1
                                    from Ch. 127, par. 783.5-1
                                    from Ch. 127, par. 652
 30 ILCS 330/2
 30 ILCS 330/5
                                    from Ch. 127, par. 655
 35 ILCS 630/3
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 2003
 35 ILCS 630/4
                                    from Ch. 120, par. 2004
105 ILCS 5/1A-2
                                    from Ch. 122, par. 1A-2
105 ILCS 5/1B-8
                                    from Ch. 122, par. 1B-8
105 ILCS 5/1C-2
105 ILCS 5/2-3.51.5
105 ILCS 5/2-3.64
                                    from Ch. 122, par. 2-3.64
105 ILCS 5/2-3.117a new
105 ILCS 5/7-11
                                    from Ch. 122, par. 7-11
105 ILCS 5/10-20.9a
                                    from Ch. 122, par. 10-20.9a
105 ILCS 5/10-20.30 new
105 ILCS 5/10-22.6
                                     from Ch. 122, par. 10-22.6
105 ILCS 5/10-22.20
                                    from Ch. 122, par. 10-22.20
105 ILCS 5/10-22.23
                                    from Ch. 122, par. 10-22.23
105 ILCS 5/10-22.23a
                                    from Ch. 122, par. 10-22.23a
105 ILCS 5/10-22.33B
105 ILCS 5/10-22.34c new
105 ILCS 5/10-23.5
                                     from Ch. 122, par. 10-23.5
105 ILCS 5/10-23.8
105 ILCS 5/10-23.8a
                                     from Ch. 122, par. 10-23.8
from Ch. 122, par. 10-23.8a
                                     from Ch. 122, par. 18-4.3
105 ILCS 5/18-4.3
105 ILCS 5/18-8
                                     from Ch. 122, par. 18-8
105 ILCS 5/18-8.05 new
105 ILCS 5/18-8.2
                                     from Ch. 122, par. 18-8.2
105 ILCS 5/18-8.4
                                     from Ch. 122, par. 18-8.4
                                     from Ch. 122, par. 21-1a
105 ILCS 5/21-1a
105 ILCS 5/21-2
                                     from Ch. 122, par. 21-2
105 ILCS 5/21-2.1
                                     from Ch. 122, par. 21-2.1
105 ILCS 5/21-2a
                                     from Ch. 122, par. 21-2a
105 ILCS 5/21-3
                                     from Ch. 122, par. 21-3
105 ILCS 5/21-4
105 ILCS 5/21-5
105 ILCS 5/21-5a
                                     from Ch. 122, par. 21-4
from Ch. 122, par. 21-5
                                     from Ch. 122, par. 21-5a
105 ILCS 5/21-5b
105 ILCS 5/21-5c new
105 ILCS 5/21-5d new
105 ILCS 5/21-10
                                     from Ch. 122, par. 21-10
```

105 ILCS 5/21-11.1	from Ch. 122, par. 21-11.1
105 ILCS 5/21-11.3	from Ch. 122, par. 21-11.3
105 ILCS 5/21-11.4	, .
105 ILCS 5/21-14	from Ch. 122, par. 21-14
105 ILCS 5/24-11	from Ch. 122, par. 24-11
105 ILCS 5/24-12	from Ch. 122, par. 24-12
105 ILCS 5/27-23.6 new	
105 ILCS 5/27A-2	
105 ILCS 5/27A-7	•
105 ILCS 5/27A-8	
105 ILCS 5/27A-9	
105 ILCS 5/27A-11	
105 ILCS 5/29-5	from Ch. 122, par. 29-5
105 ILCS 5/34-8.4	7.
105 ILCS 5/34-18	from Ch. 122, par. 34-18
105 ILCS 5/34-18.17 new	7.
105 ILCS 5/34-84	from Ch. 122, par. 34-84
105 ILCS 5/1C-3 rep.	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
105 ILCS 5/1C-4 rep.	
115 ILCS 5/13	from Ch. 48, par. 1713
New Act	,

Amends the Capital Development Board Act to revise the Grant Index and eligibility standards for School Construction and Debt Service Grants. Amends the General Obligation Bond Act to increase the State's bonding authority by \$1,500,000,000 for school construction grants, the proceeds from the sale of those bonds to be deposited into the School Construction Fund. Amends the Telecommunications Excise Tax Act to increase the tax from 5% to 6.5%. Also amends the School Code. Creates the School Technology Revolving Loan Program to provide for technology-related investment loans to school districts on a revolving schedule of grade levels. Rewrites the State aid formula for the 1998-99 and subsequent school years and increases the foundation level grant formula for the 1997-98 school year. Revises the teacher certification system, providing for Initial, Standard, and Master level certificates. Revises the IGAP program and the promotion and retention policy for third, fifth, and eighth grade students. Provides for both passing and excellent scores on the Prairie State Achievement Examination and for an attendance certificate (rather than a high school diploma) for students who fail to earn a passing score. Increases the probationary period for teachers first employed by a school district on or after July 1, 1998 to 4 years. Authorizes districts to contract with third parties for noninstructional services. Provides for Professional Development and Early Childhood Education Block Grants for school districts. Amends and adds provisions relative to suspension and expulsion, employment of non-certificated registered professional nurses, honorable dismissal of educational support personnel employees of any time during the school year or at the end of the school year on 30 days' notice, and multi-year superintendent and principal contracts. Provides for an additional year of supplementary State aid for new and certain annexing districts. Requires districts to establish a no pass-no play policy for pupils in grades 9 through 12. Makes numerous changes to the Charter Schools Law in the School Code. Amends the Illinois Educational Labor Relations Act to increase the advance notice of strike requirement to 10 days from 5 days. Creates the Comprehensive Property Tax Study Commission to study the issue of reliance on local property taxes to finance schools. Effective immediately.

```
Note(s) That May Apply: Debt; Fiscal; State Mandates
Nov 12 1997 Filed With Clerk
Added As A Joint Sponsor WINKEL
Added As A Co-sponsor KOSEL
Added As A Co-sponsor KINGLER
Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, JOHN
Added As A Co-sponsor JOHNSON, TOM
Added As A Co-sponsor KUBIK
Added As A Co-sponsor RUBIK
Added As A Co-sponsor CHURCHILL
Added As A Co-sponsor HASSERT
```

Nov 12-Cont. Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGINS Added As A Co-sponsor KRAUSE Added As A Co-sponsor STEPHENS Added As A Co-sponsor MEYER Added As A Co-sponsor RUTHERFORD Added As A Co-sponsor MCAULIFFE Added As A Co-sponsor COULSON Added As A Co-sponsor BROWN Added As A Co-sponsor MITCHELL Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, EILEEN Added As A Co-sponsor RIGHTÉR Added As A Co-sponsor COWLISHAW Added As A Co-sponsor HOEFT Added As A Co-sponsor LAWFER Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT Added As A Co-sponsor CROSS Added As A Co-sponsor WIRSING Added As A Co-sponsor POE Added As A Co-sponsor LINDNER Added As A Co-sponsor NOLAND Added As A Co-sponsor TENHOUSE Added As A Co-sponsor BEAUBIEN Added As A Co-sponsor DURKIN Added As A Co-sponsor MYERS Added As A Co-sponsor WAIT First reading Referred to Rules Nov 14 Education Added As A Co-sponsor MULLIGAN Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD

Assigned to Elementary & Secondary

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HB-2397 GASH.

605 ILCS 10/16.2 new

Amends the Toll Highway Act. Prohibits directors of the Illinois State Toll Highway Authority, their employees, and agents from receiving financial benefit from the letting of Authority contracts during their terms of service and for a period of one year following termination of their positions or employment with the Authority. Extends this prohibition to the immediate family or household members of the directors, employees, and agents of the Authority. Prohibits those persons from using material non-public information obtained as a result of their positions with the Authority or their family or household members' positions for their personal financial benefit and prohibits them from disclosing that information to others.

Nov 12 1997 Filed With Clerk

First reading

Nov 14

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt Ovrsght

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL Jan 02 1998

HOFFMAN - DAVIS, STEVE - CURRY, JULIE - BOLAND - MOFFITT, HB-2398 NOVAK, HOLBROOK, SMITH, MICHAEL, REITZ, FEIGENHOLTZ, GASH, RONEN AND MCKEON.

55 ILCS 5/5-1096.1 new 55 ILCS 5/11-42-11.5 new

220 ILCS 5/8-101.1 new

220 ILCS 5/13-101

from Ch. 111 2/3, par. 13-101

Amends the Counties Code, the Illinois Municipal Code, and the Public Utilities Act in relation to fees imposed for late payment of cable television, telephone, and utility bills. Requires the bill to be post-marked at least 21 days before the due date. Limits delinquent fees to 1.5% of the amount past due.

Nov 12 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor DAVIS, STEVE Added As A Co-sponsor CURRY, JULIE Added As A Co-sponsor BOLAND Added As A Co-sponsor MOFFITT Added As A Co-sponsor NOVAK Added As A Co-sponsor HOLBROOK Added As A Co-sponsor SMITH, MICHAEL Added As A Co-sponsor REITZ

Referred to Rules

Nov 14 Assigned to Consumer Protection

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL Jan 14 Added As A Co-sponsor FEIGENHOLTZ

> Added As A Co-sponsor GASH Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON

HB-2399 SMITH, MICHAEL - REITZ AND BLACK.

625 ILCS 5/2-119 from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 2-119 625 ILCS 5/6-118 from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 6-118

Amends the Illinois Vehicle Code. Provides that beginning January 1, 1998, of the monies collected as a registration fee for each motorcycle, motor driven cycle, and motorized pedalcycle, 27% (instead of \$8) of each annual registration fee and 27% (instead of \$4) of each semiannual registration fee is deposited in the Cycle Rider Safety Training Fund. Provide that the fee for an original or renewal M or L endorsement is \$5. Provides that this \$5 fee shall be deposited into the Cycle Rider Safety Training Fund. Effective immediately.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal Nov 13 1997 Filed With Clerk

First reading Referred to Rules

Nov 14 Assigned to Transportation & Motor

Vehicles

Added As A Joint Sponsor REITZ

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

Jan 15 Added As A Co-sponsor BLACK

HB-2400 ACEVEDO – MCAULIFFE – CAPPARELLI – ZICKUS – LOPEZ, GASH, MCKEON, FRITCHEY, BRADLEY, LYONS, JOSEPH, BURKE, KENNER, BUGIELSKI AND GILES.

720 ILCS 5/2-3.5 new

720 ILCS 5/9-1 from Ch. 38, par. 9-1 720 ILCS 5/12-4 from Ch. 38, par. 12-4

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Defines "community policing person". Provides that it is an aggravating factor for which the death penalty may be imposed that the murdered individual was a community policing person killed in the course of performing community policing functions or to prevent the community policing person from performing community policing functions or in retaliation for performing community policing functions and that the defendant knew or should have known that the murdered individual was a community policing person. Also establishes these factors to enhance battery to aggravated battery. Makes the enhanced offense a Class 2 felony (rather than a Class 3 felony) for which a sentence of imprisonment may be imposed of not less than 3 nor more than 14 years. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional

Nov 13 1997 Filed With Clerk
First reading Referred to Rules

Nov 14 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Added As A Joint Sponsor MCAULIFFE Added As A Co-sponsor ZICKUS

Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ

Added As A Co-sponsor CAPPARELLI

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL Jan 06 Added As A Co-sponsor GASH

Jan 14 Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON
Added As A Co-sponsor FRITCHEY

Added As A Co-sponsor BRADLEY Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, JOSEPH

Added As A Co-sponsor BURKE
Added As A Co-sponsor KENNER

Added As A Co-sponsor BUGIELSKI Added As A Co-sponsor GILES

Jan 21 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

HB-2401 CAPPARELLI.

70 ILCS 2605/4 from Ch. 42, par. 323 70 ILCS 2605/4.13 from Ch. 42, par. 323.13

Amends the Metropolitan Water Reclamation District Act. Provides that the general superintendent may appoint an intergovernmental affairs coordinator, who shall serve at the pleasure of the general superintendent and who is not included in the classified civil service. Effective immediately.

Nov 14 1997 Filed With Clerk

First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2402 SCULLY.

625 ILCS 5/11-401

from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 11-401

Amends the Illinois Vehicle Code to provide that the driver of a vehicle knowingly involved in a motor vehicle accident, regardless of the driver's knowledge that the accident resulted in personal injury or death, shall stop (instead of requiring a driver of a vehicle involved in a motor vehicle accident resulting in personal injury or death to stop). Requires the driver to take reasonable steps to ascertain whether the accident resulted in personal injury or death.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional

Nov 14 1997 Filed With Clerk

First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2403 PARKE - SKINNER - JOHNSON, TOM - ROSKAM.

35 ILCS 5/201

from Ch. 120, par. 2-201

35 ILCS 5/202.5 new

35 ILCS 5/901

from Ch. 120, par. 9-901

Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act to decrease the individual rate from 3% to 2.75% and to decrease the corporate rate from 4.8% to 4.4% beginning January 1, 1998. Effective January 1, 1998.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Nov 14 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor SKINNER Added As A Co-sponsor JOHNSON, TOM Added As A Co-sponsor ROSKAM

Jan 06 1998 First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2404 ACEVEDO.

New Act

Creates the Real Estate Broker Residential Home Builder Contract Act. Requires a contract to build a residential single-family home entered into between a real estate broker licensed under the Real Estate License Act of 1983 who engages in the building of residential single-family homes and another person to specify the skill level of the contractors and subcontractors who will build the home and to require every contractor and subcontractor to be a member of a labor organization or union.

Nov 14 1997 Filed With Clerk

Jan 06 1998 First reading Referred to Rules

ACEVEDO. HR-2405

New Act

Creates the Real Estate Broker Residential Home Builder Escrow Account Act. Provides that when a contract is entered into between a licensed real estate broker who engages in the business of building residential single-family homes and another person to build a residential single-family home and an escrow account is established, the minimum amount of the account shall be \$10,000. Provides that when the builder fails to meet any contract deadline, the other person is entitled to \$100 per day for each day past the deadline until the builder complies with the relevant contractual provision.

Nov 14 1997 Filed With Clerk

Jan 06 1998 First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2406 ROSKAM.

725 ILCS 5/116-3

Amends the Code of Criminal Procedure of 1963. Prohibits a court from ordering the collection of new or additional evidence for the purpose of conducting or facilitating forensic DNA testing. Limits testing to evidence collected before or at the time of the defendant's trial. Effective immediately.

Nov 14 1997 Filed With Clerk Jan 06 1998

First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2407 HOWARD.

35 ILCS 5/201

from Ch. 120, par. 2-201

Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act. Deletes provision stating that "unreimbursed eligible remediation costs" does not include approved eligible remediation costs that are deducted under the provisions of the Internal Revenue Code or costs that are taken into account in calculating an environmental remediation credit granted against a tax imposed under the Internal Revenue Code. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Nov 14 1997 Filed With Clerk

Jan 06 1998 First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2408 COWLISHAW - BROWN - ROSKAM - COULSON - JOHNSON, TOM.

35 ILCS 5/212 new

Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act. Provides that beginning with tax years ending on or after December 31, 1997, a taxpayer that has previously filed one return under this Act shall be entitled to a credit in the amount of one percent, a taxpaver that has filed 2 previous returns under this Act shall be entitled to a credit in the amount of 2%, a taxpayer that has filed 3 previous returns under this Act shall be entitled to a credit in the amount of 3%, a taxpayer that has filed 4 previous returns under this Act shall be entitled to a credit in the amount of 4%, and a taxpayer that has filed 5 or more previous returns under this Act shall be entitled to a credit of 5%. Exempts credit from the sunset provisions. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Nov 14 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor BROWN Added As A Co-sponsor ROSKAM Added As A Co-sponsor COULSON Added As A Co-sponsor JOHNSON, TOM

Jan 06 1998 First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2409 GASH.

20 ILCS 1605/7.12 new

20 ILCS 1605/13

from Ch. 120, par. 1163

20 ILCS 1605/13.1 new

Amends the Illinois Lottery Law. Requires the Department to report to the General Assembly regarding current enforcement of prohibitions against the sale of lottery tickets to minors. Provides that under certain conditions a prizewinner may assign all or part of his or her prize winnings to another person.

Jan 05 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 06 First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2410 BROWN.

30 ILCS 105/5.449 new

30 ILCS 105/6z-45 new

35 ILCS 200/18-162 new

Amends the Property Tax Code. Provides that the county clerk shall abate the tax extended for educational purposes on property that (i) is owned by an individual 68 years of age or older and (ii) qualifies for the General Homestead Exemption under the Code. Provides that the taxes shall be abated on a prorata basis. Provides that the aggregate abatement shall be in an amount equal to the balance in the Senior Citizens Property Tax Reduction Fund or an amount to abate 100% of the taxes levied for educational purposes on eligible properties, whichever is less. Provides that the county clerk shall annually transfer an amount equal to the amount of the abatement in the school district to that school district. Requires the State Comptroller to annually determine the State revenue surplus for the preceding fiscal year by subtracting expenditures out of the General Revenue Fund from receipts into that Fund during the preceding fiscal year. Provides that an amount equal to the revenue surplus for the preceding fiscal year shall be deposited into the Senior Citizens Property Tax Reduction Fund for the abatement. Provides that any surplus in the Fund after distribution to the county collectors shall be transferred to the General Revenue Fund. Amends the State Finance Act to create the Senior Citizens Property Tax Reduction Fund. Makes other changes. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Housing Afford

Jan 05 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 06 First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2411 KOSEL – LYONS,EILEEN – ZICKUS – HANNIG – YOUNGE, KLINGLER, WINTERS, WIRSING, WAIT, COWLISHAW, BOST, POE, JONES, JOHN, PANKAU, MOORE, ANDREA, KRAUSE, MITCHELL, BRADY, WOOD, DURKIN, MULLIGAN, BIGGINS, TENHOUSE, MOFFITT, WINKEL, DEUCHLER, BLACK, STEPHENS AND MEYER.

105 ILCS 5/18-8.05 105 ILCS 235/15-5 105 ILCS 235/15-10 105 ILCS 235/15-15 105 ILCS 235/15-20

Amends the School Code. Revises the State aid formula applicable during the 1998-99 and subsequent school years. Deletes language requiring that if the aggregate amount of any hold-harmless payments that school districts are to receive in any such school year, as computed under the applicable formula for that school year, is greater than the aggregate amount appropriated for that purpose, the hold-harmless payments that school districts receive for that school year are to be prorated accordingly. Also amends the General State Aid Continuing Appropriation Law. Changes the Law's short title and includes hold-harmless payments required to be made to school districts under the State aid formula within the ambit of that Law's application. Effective immediately, except the amendment of the School Code takes effect July 1, 1998.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal Jan 05 1998 Filed With Clerk Jan 06 Referred to Rules First reading Jan 14 Added As A Joint Sponsor LYONS, EILEEN Added As A Co-sponsor ZICKUS Added As A Co-sponsor HANNIG Added As A Co-sponsor YOUNGE Added As A Co-sponsor KLINGLER Added As A Co-sponsor WINTERS Added As A Co-sponsor WIRSING Added As A Co-sponsor WAIT Added As A Co-sponsor COWLISHAW Added As A Co-sponsor BOST Added As A Co-sponsor POE Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, JOHN Added As A Co-sponsor PANKAU Added As A Co-sponsor KRAUSE Added As A Co-sponsor MITCHELL Added As A Co-sponsor BRADY Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD

Added As A Co-sponsor DURKIN
Added As A Co-sponsor MULLIGAN
Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGINS
Added As A Co-sponsor TENHOUSE
Added As A Co-sponsor MOFFITT
Added As A Co-sponsor WINKEL
Added As A Co-sponsor DEUCHLER
Added As A Co-sponsor BLACK
Added As A Co-sponsor STEPHENS
Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE, ANDREA

Jan 22 Added As A Co-sponsor MEYER

HB-2412 DURKIN.

745 ILCS 50/2.14 new

745 ILCS 50/3

from Ch. 56 1/2, par. 2003

Amends the Good Samaritan Food Donor Act to exempt from civil liability donors of day old bread (but fit for human consumption) to charities.

Jan 05 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 06 First read

First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2413 DURKIN.

725 ILCS 120/8 new

725 ILCS 120/9

from Ch. 38, par. 1408

Amends the Rights of Crime Victims and Witnesses Act. Provides that with the approval of the county board, a county sheriff or county board of corrections and the State's Attorney may contract with a private entity to provide immediate notice to a crime victim or witness of certain offenses determined by the county board upon the release or discharge of the defendant or prisoner in county custody. Provides immunity from civil liability to the private entity acting in good faith to notify the crime victim or witness.

Jan 05 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 06

First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2414 GASH.

105 ILCS 5/10-21.7-5 new

105 ILCS 5/34-84a.2 new

720 ILCS 5/31-9 new

Amends the School Code and the Criminal Code of 1961. Requires school principals and other appropriate administrative officers of public and nonpublic elementary and secondary schools to report to local law enforcement agencies felony and misdemeanor violations that occur in the schools or at school related activities supervised by school employees. Violations are petty offenses with \$500 fines imposed for each incident of criminal violations not reported.

Jan 05 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 06

First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2415 NOVAK.

415 ILCS 5/22

from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1022

Amends the Environmental Protection Act to make technical changes in the Section concerning the adoption of regulations.

Jan 05 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 06

First reading

Referred to Rules

HR-2416 NOVAK.

415 ILCS 5/8

from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1008

Amends the Environmental Protection Act. Adds a caption to the legislative declaration Section in the air pollution Title of the Act.

Jan 05 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 06 First reading

Referred to Rules

HR-2417 NOVAK.

415 ILCS 5/58

Amends the Environmental Protection Act to make a technical change in the intent Section of the site remediation program Title.

Jan 05 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 06 First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2418 NOVAK.

415 ILCS 55/1

from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 7451

Amends the Illinois Groundwater Protection Act. Adds a caption and makes a technical change to the short title Section.

Jan 05 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 06 First reading Referred to Rules

NOVAK. HB-2419

220 ILCS 5/9-211

from Ch. 111 2/3, par. 9-211

Amends the Public Utilities Act. Adds a Section caption and makes stylistic changes to a Section concerning investments in rate base.

Jan 05 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 06 First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2420 SLONE.

New Act

30 ILCS 115/2

from Ch. 85, par. 612

30 ILCS 805/8.22 new

Creates the Urban Growth Planning Act to require more densely populated or rapidly growing counties to prepare Urban Growth Plans, under which the counties designate urban growth areas beyond which no urban land uses shall be allowed. Provides for local government cooperation and public participation in the designation of urban growth areas. Preempts home rule powers. Amends the State Mandates Act to require implementation without reimbursement. Amends the State Revenue Sharing Act to authorize the Department of Revenue to withhold distributions from the Local Government Distribution Fund to counties that fail to timely submit Urban Growth Plans. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Home Rule; Housing Afford; State Mandates

Jan 06 1998

Filed With Clerk First reading

Referred to Rules

Primary Sponsor Changed To SLONE

HR-2421 FRITCHEY.

755 ILCS 50/4.5 new

Amends the Uniform Anatomical Gift Act. Provides that no hospital, physician and surgeon, bank or storage facility, or other person shall determine the ultimate recipient of an anatomical gift based upon a potential recipient's physical or mental disability, except in cases where the physical or mental disability has been found by a physician and surgeon to be medically significant to the provision of the anatomical gift. Provides that the person with a physical or mental disability shall not be required to demonstrate postoperative independent living abilities in order to have access to a transplant if there is evidence that the person will have sufficient, compensatory support and assistance. Provides that the court shall accord priority on its calendar and handle expeditiously any action brought to seek any remedy authorized by law for purposes of enforcing compliance with these provisions and that these provisions shall not be deemed to require the performance of medically inappropriate organ transplants.

Jan 06 1998 Filed With Clerk

First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2422 FRITCHEY - TURNER, JOHN - GASH - BROSNAHAN - LYONS, EILEEN AND SILVA.

720 ILCS 5/12-4 from Ch. 38, par. 12-4 720 ILCS 5/12-14 from Ch. 38, par. 12-14 720 ILCS 5/12-16 from Ch. 38, par. 12-16

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Provides that administering a controlled substance to a person without his or her consent for nonmedical purposes constitutes aggravated battery. Provides that delivering a controlled substance to a victim without his or her consent as part of the same course of conduct as the commission of criminal sexual assault or criminal sexual abuse is an aggravating circumstance that enhances these offenses to aggravated criminal sexual assault or aggravated criminal sexual abuse. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional

Jan 06 1998 Filed With Clerk

First reading Referred to Rules Jan 07 Added As A Joint Sponsor TURNER, JOHN

Added As A Co-sponsor GASH

Added As A Co-sponsor BROSNAHAN

Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, EILEEN

Jan 14 Added As A Co-sponsor SILVA

HB-2423 WINTERS - SCOTT.

410 ILCS 535/25

from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 73-25

Amends the Vital Records Act. Provides that a county board may authorize the local registrar or county clerk to charge an additional fee of up to 30% of the fee charged by the State Registrar. The additional fee shall be used for funding emergency child care in the county.

Jan 06 1998 Filed With Clerk

First reading

Referred to Rules

Jan 14

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCOTT

HB-2424 HOLBROOK.

35 ILCS 200/2-60

50 ILCS 110/2

from Ch. 102, par. 4.11

60 ILCS 1/35-35

60 ILCS 1/60-5

Amends the Property Tax Code and the Township Code to add that an appointee to a township office may establish political party affiliation by a record of participating in a party caucus. Provides that if a township board vacancy is not filled within 60 days (now 120), the electors at a special township meeting may select a replacement. Amends the Public Officer Simultaneous Tenure Act to remove township highway commissioners from its provisions. Effective immediately.

Jan 13 1998

Filed With Clerk

Jan 20

First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2425 DAVIS, STEVE.

5 ILCS 465/1

from Ch. 1, par. 3301

5 ILCS 465/2

from Ch. 1, par. 3302

5 ILCS 465/2a new 5 ILCS 465/3

from Ch. 1, par. 3303

Amends the Flag Display Act. Provides that the POW/MIA flag shall be flown at courthouses; State penal and reformatory, educational and charitable institutions; and school houses in the State of Illinois. Provides that the United States national flag and the POW/MIA flag shall be flown at each State building and facility.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; State Mandates

Jan 13 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 20 First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2426 NOVAK.

220 ILCS 5/16-101

Amends the Public Utilities Act. Makes technical and stylistic changes in a Section relating to a utility's election to file biennial rate proceedings with the Illinois Commerce Commission.

Jan 13 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 20 First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2427 NOVAK.

20 ILCS 687/6-6

Amends the Renewable Energy, Energy Efficiency, and Coal Resources Development Law of 1997. Makes stylistic changes in a Section related to energy efficiency programs.

Jan 13 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 20 First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2428 NOVAK.

220 ILCS 5/16-103

Amends the Public Utilities Act. Makes technical changes in a Section relating to service obligations of electric utilities.

Jan 13 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 10 1996 Prod With Cick

Jan 20 First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2429 **2106**

HB-2429 NOVAK.

765 ILCS 745/8.3 new 765 ILCS 745/8.6 new

Amends the Mobile Home Landlord and Tenant Rights Act. Requires a mobile home park operator to notify park residents of a proposed sale or lease of the park, and gives the residents a right of first refusal in order to purchase or lease the park themselves. Provides that if a mobile home park owner intends to change the use of the land on which one or more mobile homes are located, the park owner must compensate the owners of those mobile homes.

Jan 13 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 20 First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2430 JONES, JOHN.

New Act 5 ILCS 80/4.19 new 30 ILCS 105/5.480 new

Creates the Illinois Petroleum Education and Marketing Act and the Illinois Petroleum Resources Board. Repeals the Board on July 1, 2002. Provides that the Board shall consist of 12 members appointed by the Governor. Sets out the powers and duties of the Board. Creates the Petroleum Resources Revolving Fund, a continuing fund not subject to fiscal year limitations. Allows the Board to levy an assessment equal to one-tenth of 1% of the gross revenues of oil and gas produced from each well in the State. Requires the assessment to be deducted from the proceeds of production by the first purchaser and remitted to the Department of Revenue. Sets out the procedures for requesting a refund. Allows the Board to invest funds collected through the assessments. Provides that this Act does not preempt or supersede other State or national programs. Amends the State Finance Act to add the Petroleum Resources Revolving Fund. Amends the Regulatory Agency Sunset Act to repeal the Illinois Petroleum Education and Marketing Act on January 1, 2008. Effective July 1, 1998.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal Jan 13 1998 Filed With Clerk

First reading

Referred to Rules

Jan 20 HB-2431 CROSS.

105 ILCS 127/Act title

105 ILCS 127/1

105 ILCS 127/2

Amends the School Reporting of Drug Violations Act. Changes title of the Act to the School Reporting of Felony and Drug Violations Act. Includes felony violations of the Criminal Code of 1961 in the reporting requirements (now only certain violations of the Cannabis Control Act and the Illinois Controlled Substances Act must be reported). Effective immediately.

Jan 13 1998 Filed With Clerk Jan 20 First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2432 CAPPARELLI – BUGIELSKI – MCAULIFFE.

Appropriates \$3,000,000 to the Capital Development Board from the Capital Development Fund for a grant to the Chicago International Port District for all costs associated with the planning and construction of a marina and associated recreational facilities and necessary appurtentent infrastructure improvements. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Balanced Budget

Jan 13 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor BUGIELSKI

Added As A Co-sponsor MCAULIFFE

Jan 20 First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2433 MCCARTHY - SCULLY - SCHAKOWSKY - CROTTY, BROSNAHAN, DART, WINTERS, MCKEON AND FEIGENHOLTZ.

220 ILCS 5/16-111

Amends the Public Utilities Act. Provides that under the Electric Service Customer Choice and Rate Relief Law of 1997 residential retail rates shall be reduced effective February 1, rather than August 1, 1998. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Housing Afford

Jan 13 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCULLY Jan 14 Added As A Co-sponsor SCHAKOWSKY

> Added As A Co-sponsor CROTTY Added As A Co-sponsor BROSNAHAN

Added As A Co-sponsor DART Added As A Co-sponsor WINTERS Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Added As A Co-sponsor FEIGENHOLTZ

Jan 20 First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2434 COWLISHAW.

105 ILCS 5/27-23.5 new

Amends the School Code. Provides that public high school students have the right to exercise freedom of the press and that expressions contained in a high school newspaper are not subject to prior restraint except for expressions that are libelous, obscene or harmful to minors, constitute an unwarranted invasion of privacy, or incite students to imminent lawless action. Provides that the governing board of a school district that publishes a high school newspaper shall adopt a student freedom of expression policy. Adds provisions relative to the responsibility of student editors of high school newspapers and of journalism advisors. Authorizes injunctive or declaratory relief actions to enforce rights provided by the amendatory Act, provides that school districts are not required to have a student newspaper and are not prohibited from adopting otherwise valid rules relating to certain oral or other written student materials, and adds a severability clause.

Jan 13 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 20 First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2435 LAWFER - MOFFITT AND LEITCH.

760 ILCS 100/2 from Ch. 21, par. 64.2 760 ILCS 100/9 from Ch. 21, par. 64.9

Amends the Cemetery Care Act. Removes from the definition of "care" overhead expense and maintenance of records of lot ownership, transfers, and burials. Provides that the definition of "care" does not include the compensation of employees the preponderance of whose duties do not involve the maintenance of the cemetery. Provides that a cemetery authority owning, operating, controlling, or managing a privately operated cemetery shall make application for a license within 30 days whenever it is newly organized and desires to be licensed to accept care funds or whenever there is a sale or transfer of a controlling interest.

Jan 13 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor MOFFITT

Added As A Co-sponsor LEITCH Jan 20 First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2436 HASSERT.

820 ILCS 320/10

Jan 14

Amends the Public Safety Employee Benefits Act to provide that benefits are available to covered employees killed or injured in the line of duty on or after July 1, 1980 rather than November 14, 1997. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Home Rule; State Mandates

Jan 13 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 20 First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2437 BLACK.

625 ILCS 45/3-1

from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 313-1

Amends the Boat Registration and Safety Act to exempt non-powered, inflatable recreational boats from the requirement that watercraft be numbered by the Department of Natural Resources. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Jan 14 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 20 First reading Referred to Rules HB-2438 **2108**

HB-2438 HANNIG - YOUNGE.

Makes appropriations to the Board of Trustees of the State Universities Retirement System for fiscal year 1999. Effective July 1, 1998.

Jan 14 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor YOUNGE

Jan 20 First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2439 MADIGAN.MJ – HANNIG – CURRIE – SCHAKOWSKY AND SLONE.

Changes FY98 appropriations to the Department on Aging, the Department of Children and Family Services, the Department of Public Health, and the Department of Human Services. Makes FY99 appropriations to those Departments in addition to amounts that otherwise may be appropriated. Effective immediately, except that FY99 appropriations take effect July 1, 1998.

Jan 14 1998 Chief Sponsor MADIGAN, MJ

Added As A Joint Sponsor HANNIG Added As A Co-sponsor CURRIE

Filed With Clerk

Jan 20 First reading

Referred to Rules

Jan 21 Added As A Co-sponsor SCHAKOWSKY

Assigned to Appropriations-Human

Services

Added As A Co-sponsor SLONE

HB-2440 HARTKE - NOVAK - O'BRIEN, KOSEL AND POE.

625 ILCS 5/12-215

from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 12-215

Amends the Illinois Vehicle Code to allow a propane delivery truck to use amber oscillating, rotating, or flashing lights.

Jan 14 1998

Filed With Clerk Added As A Joint Sponsor NOVAK Added As A Co-sponsor O'BRIEN Added As A Co-sponsor KOSEL Added As A Co-sponsor POE

Jan 20

First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2441 HARTKE.

Appropriates \$35,000 from the Road Fund to the Department of Transportation for all costs associated with raising the grade level on 2000 Street, North in Ste. Marie Township in Jasper County. Effective July 1, 1998.

Jan 14 1998

Filed With Clerk

Jan 20 First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2442 SAVIANO – CAPPARELLI – MCAULIFFE – BUGIELSKI – MAUTINO.

30 ILCS 105/8.25f	from Ch. 127, par. 144.25f
35 ILCS 105/9	from Ch. 120, par. 439.9
35 ILCS 110/9	from Ch. 120, par. 439.39
35 ILCS 115/9	from Ch. 120, par. 439.109
35 ILCS 120/3	from Ch. 120, par. 442
70 ILCS 210/13	from Ch. 85, par. 1233
70 ILCS 210/13.2	from Ch. 85, par. 1233.2
70 ILCS 210/20	from Ch. 85, par. 1240

Amends the Metropolitan Pier and Exposition Authority Act. Provides that the surplus revenues of the Authority shall be used for the repair, replacement, and improvement of the grounds, buildings, and facilities of the Authority (now for capital repair and rehabilitation of the grounds, buildings, facilities of the expansion project). Provides that bonds issued by the Authority may not exceed an aggregate original principal amount of \$1,037,000,000 (now \$937,000,000). Provides that any member, officer or employee of the Authority may be designated to authorize the wire transfer of funds deposited by the secretary-treasurer in a bank or savings and loan association (now in a bank or savings and loan association for the payment of payroll and employee benefits related expenses). Amends the State Finance Act, the Use Tax Act, the Service Use Tax Act, the Service Occupation Tax Act, and the Retailers' Occupation Tax Act. Provides for specified monthly installment deposits into the McCormick Place Expansion Project Fund for fiscal years 2005, 2006, 2007, and thereafter from moneys collected under the Use Tax Act, the Service Use

Tax Act, the Service Occupation Tax Act, and the Retailers' Occupation Tax Act. Provides that the monthly installment deposits shall not be made after fiscal year 2029. Effective immediately.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal

Jan 14 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor CAPPARELLI Added As A Co-sponsor MCAULIFFE Added As A Co-sponsor BUGIELSKI Added As A Co-sponsor MAUTINO

Jan 20 First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2443 CAPPARELLI – SAVIANO – MCAULIFFE – BUGIELSKI.

40 ILCS 5/12-133.5 new

40 ILCS 5/12-166

from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 12-166

30 ILCS 805/8.22 new

Amends the Chicago Park District Article of the Pension Code. Provides an early retirement program for certain employees who withdraw from service on or after August 31, 1998 and no later than December 31, 1998. Allows the retiree to establish up to 5 years of additional service credit; requires an additional employee contribution. Also expands the investment authority of the Board. Amends the State Mandates Act to require implementation without reimbursement. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Pension; State Mandates

Jan 14 1998

Filed With Clerk Added As A Joint Sponsor SAVIANO Added As A Co-sponsor MCAULIFFE Added As A Co-sponsor BUGIELSKI

Jan 20 First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2444 CAPPARELLI - SAVIANO - BUGIELSKI.

40 ILCS 5/12-133.1

from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 12-133.1

30 ILCS 805/8.22 new

Amends the Chicago Park District Article of the Illinois Pension Code. For persons with at least 30 years of service, removes the requirement that the person must attain age 60 before beginning to receive the automatic annual increase in retirement annuity. Amends the State Mandates Act to require implementation without reimbursement. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Pension; State Mandates

Jan 14 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor SAVIANO Added As A Co-sponsor BUGIELSKI

Jan 20

First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2445 SAVIANO.

105 ILCS 5/14-1.09 225 ILCS 107/45 from Ch. 122, par. 14-1.09

A mends the Sch

Amends the School Code to require the State Teacher Certification Board to establish a procedure for licensing clinical psychologists as school psychologists. Amends the Professional Counselor and Clinical Professional Counselor Licensing Act to provide for the licensure of school psychologists as clinical professional counselors. Effective January 1, 1999.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal Jan 14 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 20 First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2446 BRADY.

720 ILCS 5/12-11

from Ch. 38, par. 12-11

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Provides that a person who enters the dwelling place in violation of an order of protection under the Illinois Domestic Violence Act of 1986 enters the dwelling place of another within the meaning of the home invasion statute.

Note(s) That May Apply: Correctional

Jan 14 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 20 First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2447 DEUCHLER - SCHAKOWSKY - MULLIGAN - CURRIE - FLOWERS.

730 ILCS 5/3-2-2 from Ch. 38, par. 1003-2-2

Amends the Unified Code of Corrections. Provides that the Department of Corrections may establish a Women's and Children's pre-release Community Supervision Program for the purpose of providing housing and services to eligible female inmates, as determined by the Department, and their newborn children.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal Jan 14 1998

Filed With Clerk Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHAKOWSKY

Added As A Co-sponsor MULLIGAN Added As A Co-sponsor CURRIE Added As A Co-sponsor FLOWERS

Jan 20 First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2448 HOFFMAN.

105 ILCS 5/10-22.6

from Ch. 122, par. 10-22.6

Amends the School Code. Adds gender-neutral references to provisions of the School Code relating to student discipline.

Jan 14 1998 Filed With Clerk

First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2449 HOFFMAN.

105 ILCS 5/10-22.6

Jan 20

from Ch. 122, par. 10-22.6

Amends the School Code. In the provisions relating to the suspension or expulsion of pupils, replaces an indefinite pronoun with the noun to which the pronoun refers.

Filed With Clerk Jan 14 1998 Jan 20

First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2450 SMITH, MICHAEL.

40 ILCS 5/15-136 40 ILCS 5/15-154 from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 15-136 from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 15-154

Amends the State Universities Article of the Illinois Pension Code. Provides that for a police officer or firefighter who retires on or after the effective date and receives a money-purchase annuity calculated under Rule 2, the additional normal contributions required to be paid by police officers and firefighters shall be included in the calculation of the annuity rather than refunded to the annuitant. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Pension

Jan 14 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 20 First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2451 LAWFER, MOFFITT AND LEITCH.

765 ILCS 835/.01

from Ch. 21, par. 14.01

765 ILCS 835/4.5 new

765 ILCS 835/4.7 new

765 ILCS 835/4.9 new

Amends the Cemetery Protection Act. Provides that, for cemetery property maintained by privately operated cemeteries, a cemetery authority shall be responsible for the performance of the care and maintenance of the cemetery property it owns in keeping with a well maintained cemetery. Provides that a cemetery authority of a privately operated cemetery shall be responsible for repairing any damaged gravestone, memorial, monument, or marker on cemetery property whether the damage is caused by accident by a person employed by the cemetery authority, or the damage is a result of an illegal act of vandalism, with the exception of damage from natural causes. Provides that the State's Attorney of the county where the cemetery is located may prosecute a cemetery authority of a privately operated cemetery for failure to maintain a cemetery in keeping with a well maintained cemetery or to comply with the provisions requiring repair of damage and that a violation of either of those provisions by a cemetery authority is a Class 4 felony, with each day of continued violation being a separate offense. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional

Filed With Clerk Jan 14 1998

Added As A Co-sponsor MOFFITT Added As A Co-sponsor LEITCH

Jan 20

First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2452 BEAUBIEN.

35 ILCS 200/18-155

Amends the Property Tax Code. In the Section concerning apportionment of taxes for a district in 2 or more counties, provides that for those counties that classify property by county ordinance under the Illinois Constitution, the certification shall be listed by property class as provided in the certification ordinance. Effective immediately.

Jan 14 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 20 First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2453 STEPHENS.

720 ILCS 570/102

from Ch. 56 1/2, par. 1102

720 ILCS 570/316 new

Amends the Illinois Controlled Substances Act. Provides that an animal shelter or animal control facility may apply to the Department of Professional Regulation for registration for the purpose of being authorized to purchase, possess, and administer sodium pentobarbital to euthanize animals. Provides that registered animal shelters and animal control facilities may purchase, possess, and administer legend drugs to sedate animals prior to euthanasia.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Jan 14 1998 Filed With Clerk Jan 20 First reading

First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2454 YOUNGE, GILES, HOWARD AND PUGH.

105 ILCS 5/27A-9

Amends the Charter Schools Law in the School Code. Eliminates provisions added by P.A. 90-548 authorizing the State Board of Education, under specified conditions, to reverse a local school board's decision to deny, revoke, or not renew a charter. Also deletes provisions under which the State Board of Education would act as the authorized chartering entity for a charter school if the State Board, on appeal, were to reverse a local school board's decision to deny, revoke, or not renew a charter. Effective immediately.

Jan 14 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 20 Added As A Co-sponsor GILES

Added As A Co-sponsor HOWARD Added As A Co-sponsor PUGH

First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2455 YOUNGE AND MCGUIRE.

305 ILCS 5/9A-9.5 new

Amends the Illinois Public Aid Code. Provides that, if the education, training, and employment program for Temporary Assistance for Needy Families recipients is administered by an entity which also administers an Earnfare program, that entity may place Temporary Assistance for Needy Families participants in work positions that are also available to Earnfare program participants. Effective immediately.

Jan 14 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 20 Added As A Co-sponsor MCGUIRE

First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2456 LYONS, JOSEPH.

215 ILCS 5/356g from Ch. 73, par. 968g 215 ILCS 125/4-6.1 from Ch. 111 1/2, par. 1408.7 215 ILCS 130/3009 from Ch. 73, par. 1503-9 215 ILCS 165/10 from Ch. 32, par. 604

Amends the Illinois Insurance Code, the Health Maintenance Organization Act, the Limited Health Service Organization Act, and the Voluntary Health Services Plans Act. Provides that coverage under those Acts shall include coverage for a mastectomy and reconstructive breast surgery performed after a mastectomy. Effective immediately.

Jan 14 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 20

First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2457 FANTIN.

110 ILCS 947/36

Amends the Higher Education Student Assistance Act. Increases the number of semesters or quarters for which a person may be awarded an Illinois Incentive for Access Grant to 4 (from 2) semesters or 6 (from 3) quarters. Effective July 1, 1998.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal Jan 14 1998 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules First reading

Jan 20 HB-2458 GASH.

10 ILCS 5/9-2

from Ch. 46, par. 9-2

Amends the Election Code. Provides that the funds of a political committee controlled by an office holder or by a candidate may be used only for certain specified expenses. Prohibits other specified expenditures. Provides that the State Board of Elections may investigate violations and may levy a fine against violators. Effective immediately.

Jan 14 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 20 First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2459 GASH.

215 ILCS 5/370c

from Ch. 73, par. 982c

215 ILCS 5/370c-1 new

Amends the Illinois Insurance Code. Requires individual and group policies of accident and health insurance and other health care plans to provide coverage for serious mental illness under the same terms and conditions as coverage is provided for other illnesses. Provides that inpatient treatment may be limited to 90 consecutive days. Defines terms.

Filed With Clerk Jan 14 1998 Jan 20

First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2460 STEPHENS.

70 ILCS 2905/3-1

from Ch. 42, par. 503-1

Amends the Metro-East Sanitary District Act of 1974 to provide that the district shall be governed by a board of 7 commissioners (now 5). Provides for the appointment of another commissioner by the appointing authority of the county with only 2 commissioners on the board, and provides that the Governor shall appoint one commissioner at large from the district. Provides that only 4 (now 3) of the commissioners on the board may be members of the same political party.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal: State Mandates

Filed With Clerk Jan 14 1998

Jan 20 First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2461 KOSEL - CHURCHILL - COULSON - FLOWERS - WOOD.

755 ILCS 45/4-10

from Ch. 110 1/2, par. 804-10

Amends the Powers of Attorney for Health Care Law within the Power of Attorney Act. On the statutory short form power of attorney for health care, replaces language authorizing agent to make a disposition of all or any part of the principal's body for medical purposes with a specific authorization to make an anatomical gift of any organ, the principal's entire body, or specified organs.

Jan 14 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor CHURCHILL Added As A Co-sponsor COULSON Added As A Co-sponsor FLOWERS Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD

Jan 20 First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2462 GRANBERG.

105 ILCS 5/18-8.05

Amends the School Code. In the State aid formula applicable to the 1998-99 and subsequent school years, provides that for purposes of computing general State aid of a school district or the general State aid entitlement of a laboratory or alternative school, the average daily attendance of all pupils in grades 9 through 12 shall be multiplied by 1.25 and the average daily attendance of all pupils in grades 7 and 8 shall be multiplied by 1.05. Makes other related changes. Effective July 1, 1998.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal Jan 14 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 20 First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2463

DANIELS – BOST – JONES, JOHN – RIGHTER – KOSEL, BIGGERT, BRADY, BROWN, CHURCHILL, COULSON, COWLISHAW, JOHNSON, TOM, KRAUSE, LYONS, EILEEN, MULLIGAN, PARKE, PERSICO, ROSKAM, SKINNER, TENHOUSE, TURNER, JOHN, WINTERS AND ZICKUS.

35 ILCS 5/208

from Ch. 120, par. 2-208

Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act. Provides that in addition to the existing tax credit for residential property, for the 1998 tax year and thereafter, every individual taxpayer whose principal residence has an equalized assessed value as determined by the Department of Revenue of less than \$166,666 shall be entitled to an additional tax credit equal to 5% of the real property taxes paid by the taxpayer during the taxable year on the principal residence of the taxpayer. Exempts the additional credit from the sunset provisions. Effective immediately.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal Jan 14 1998 Chief Sponsor DANIE

Chief Sponsor DANIELS
Added As A Joint Sponsor BOST

Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, JOHN Added As A Co-sponsor RIGHTER Added As A Co-sponsor KOSEL

Filed With Clerk

Jan 20

Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT Added As A Co-sponsor BRADY Added As A Co-sponsor BROWN Added As A Co-sponsor CHURCHILL Added As A Co-sponsor COULSON Added As A Co-sponsor JOHNSON,TOM Added As A Co-sponsor JOHNSON,TOM

Added As A Co-sponsor KRAUSE Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, EILEEN

Added As A Co-sponsor MULLIGAN
Added As A Co-sponsor PARKE
Added As A Co-sponsor PERSICO
Added As A Co-sponsor ROSKAM

Added As A Co-sponsor SKINNER Added As A Co-sponsor TENHOUSE Added As A Co-sponsor TURNER, JOHN Added As A Co-sponsor WINTERS

Added As A Co-sponsor ZICKUS

First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2464 HANNIG - GRANBERG.

305 ILCS 5/5-5.4 from Ch. 23, par. 5-5.4 305 ILCS 5/12-4.11 from Ch. 23, par. 12-4.11 305 ILCS 5/14-8 from Ch. 23, par. 14-8

Amends the Illinois Public Aid Code. Provides that the payment for a funeral shall be increased from \$650 to \$670 on January 1, 1998 and to \$690 on July 1, 1998, and that the payment for a cemetery burial shall increase from \$325 to \$335 on January 1, 1998 and to \$345 on July 1, 1998. Provides that the Department of Public Aid shall periodically increase the payment rate for skilled nursing and intermediate care services as well as for hospital services on the basis of appropriations approved from time to time by the General Assembly for those purposes. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Jan 14 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 20 First reading Referred to Rules Jan 22 Added As A Joint Sponsor GRANBERG

HB-2465 JOHNSON, TOM.

745 ILCS 75/1 from Ch. 70, par. 201 745 ILCS 75/2 from Ch. 70, par. 202

Amends the Snow and Ice Removal Act. Provides that the immunity granted by the Act extends to owners, lessors, occupants, and other persons in charge of any property (rather than residential property only). Provides that the immunity extends to the removal of snow or ice from any part of the property (rather than sidewalks only).

Jan 14 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 20 First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2466 SCHAKOWSKY.

625 ILCS 5/11-203 from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 11-203

Amends the Illinois Vehicle Code. Requires the Secretary of State to suspend the driving privileges of a person convicted for wilfully failing or refusing to comply with any lawful order or direction of any school crossing guard invested by law with authority to direct, control or regulate traffic. Provides that the person shall also be subject to a mandatory fine. Allows the Secretary to grant the person a restricted driving permit. Provides that the owner of a vehicle alleged to have disobeyed a crossing guard shall, upon demand by a prosecutor, provide a written statement or deposition identifying the operator of the vehicle if the operator was not the owner. Effective immediately.

Jan 14 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 20 First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2467 MAUTINO - HANNIG - BRUNSVOLD - O'BRIEN.

40 ILCS 5/3-111 from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 3-111 40 ILCS 5/3-112 from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 3-112

30 ILCS 805/8.22 new

Amends the Downstate Police Article of the Pension Code to increase the minimum retirement and surviving spouse annuities from \$400 to \$1000 per month. Amends the State Mandates Act to require implementation without reimbursement. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Pension; State Mandates

Jan 15 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor HANNIG Added As A Co-sponsor BRUNSVOLD Added As A Co-sponsor O'BRIEN

Jan 20 First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2468 JOHNSON,TOM – HOEFT – COWLISHAW – KUBIK – KRAUSE, BIG-GERT AND PANKAU.

105 ILCS 5/27A-3 105 ILCS 5/27A-4 105 ILCS 5/27A-5 105 ILCS 5/27A-6 105 ILCS 5/27A-7 105 ILCS 5/27A-8 105 ILCS 5/27A-9 105 ILCS 5/27A-10 105 ILCS 5/27A-11 105 ILCS 5/27A-11

Amends the Charter Schools Law in the School Code. Provides that the school board of a school district that for any school year receives less than 15% of its aggregate revenue for that school year from general and supplemental State aid payments and grants and other financial assistance distributed to the district under Article 18 of the School Code may elect to establish a district-wide charter school system for the immediately succeeding school year. Provides that if such a district-wide charter school system is established for a school year, then each attendance center within the district constitutes and is to be operated as a charter school during that school year. Provides that the school board continues to serve as the governing body of the district-wide charter school system and its charter schools. Adds provisions relative to the manner of establishing a district-wide charter school system and the content and renewal of its charter (which the State Board of Education is to approve). Adds related provisions relative to the right of a school district in which a district-wide charter school system is established to continue to receive State aid, grants, and reimbursements and federal financial assistance on the same basis as other school districts. Also provides for the retention and exercise by a school district in which a district-wide charter school system is established of powers necessary for operation of the system and its charter schools, including the power to tax and incur long term debt on the same basis as other school districts of the same type.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal Jan 15 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor HOEFT

Added As A Co-sponsor COWLISHAW

Jan 20 First reading Referred to Rules

Jan 21 Assigned to Elementary & Secondary

Education

Jan 22 Added As A Co-sponsor KUBIK

Added As A Co-sponsor KRAUSE Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT Added As A Co-sponsor PANKAU

HB-2469 FRITCHEY - KENNER - TURNER, ART - ACEVEDO - MCKEON.

720 ILCS 5/24-1.2

from Ch. 38, par. 24-1.2

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Increases penalty for aggravated discharge of a firearm committed in a school, on the real property comprising a school, or within 1,000 feet of the real property comprising a school from a Class 1 felony to a Class X felony. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional

Jan 15 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor TURNER, ART

Added As A Co-sponsor ACEVEDO Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON

Joint Sponsor Changed to KENNER

Jan 20 First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2470 PHELPS - BLACK - REITZ - MAUTINO - CURRY, JULIE AND NO-LAND.

30 ILCS 105/6z-45

from Ch. 122, par. 19-1

105 ILCS 5/19-1 105 ILCS 230/5-5 105 ILCS 230/5-15

105 ILCS 230/5-20

105 ILCS 230/5-25 105 ILCS 230/5-53 new

Amends the School Construction Law, the School Code, and the State Finance Act. Eliminates minimum enrollment requirements as a criteria for grant eligibility under the School Construction Law and reduces the EAV per ADA pupil percentile level at which districts no longer qualify for a grant to the 95th from the 99th percentile. Provides for the State Board of Education to award a reorganization incentive grant, payable from appropriations made out of the School Infrastructure Fund, to a school district that receives a school construction project grant from the Capital Development Board based upon the district's present or anticipated school construction needs attributable to its organization or formation as a community unit or combined school district or its annexation of all of the territory of another school district. Provides that the organization, formation, or annexation must be initiated by a petition filed after the amendatory Act's effective date and must take effect for all purposes not more than 2 years after the district receives its school construction project grant. Requires the State Board of Education to certify to a school district that has been issued a grant entitlement for a school construction project the amount of the project cost that the district will be required to finance with non-grant funds. Authorizes such a district, if it has no unused bonding capacity or if its remaining bonding capacity is less than the amount certified by the State Board of Education, to by referendum incur additional indebtedness by the issuance of school construction project bonds in an amount not exceeding the project cost that the district must finance with non-grant funds. Makes other related changes. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal Jan 15 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor BLACK

Jan 15—Cont. Added As A Co-sponsor REITZ

Added As A Co-sponsor MAUTINO Added As A Co-sponsor CURRY, JULIE Added As A Co-sponsor NOLAND

Jan 20 First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2471 SLONE.

70 ILCS 1205/10-7

from Ch. 105, par. 10-7

Amends the Park District Code. Provides that any park district owning and holding real estate is authorized to give, sell, or lease that property to the State of Illinois.

Jan 15 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 20 First reading Referred to Rules Jan 21 Assigned to Executive

HB-2472 STROGER.

70 ILCS 2805/4

Jan 20

from Ch. 42, par. 415

Amends the Sanitary District Act of 1936. Increases the amount of compensation the members of the board of trustees may receive to \$6,000 (now \$3,000) per year.

Jan 15 1998 Filed With Clerk

First reading Referred to Rules

HB-2473 BLACK - BEAUBIEN.

55 ILCS 5/5-1097.5 65 ILCS 5/11-5-1.5

Amends the Counties Code and the Illinois Municipal Code. Prohibits a county or municipality to locate an adult entertainment facility within 1,000 feet of the property boundary of any forest preserve district. Effective immediately.

Jan 15 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor BEAUBIEN
First reading Referred to Rules

Jan 21 Assigned to Local Government

HB-2474 LEITCH.

Jan 20

810 ILCS 5/9-301

from Ch. 26, par. 9-301

Amends the Uniform Commercial Code to provide that an unperfected security interest has priority over the rights of a lien creditor if the lien creditor is a trustee or receiver of a state or federally chartered financial institution and a security interest is granted by the financial institution. Effective immediately.

Jan 20 1998 Filed With Clerk

First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2475 JOHNSON, TOM.

720 ILCS 550/5.1 725 ILCS 5/110-6.1 from Ch. 56 1/2, par. 705.1 from Ch. 38, par. 110-6.1

Amends the Cannabis Control Act. Changes from 2,500 grams to 2,000 grams, the threshold amount of cannabis that must be brought into the State for a person to be prosecuted for cannabis trafficking. Amends the Code of Criminal Procedure of 1963 to provide that the court may deny bail where the proof is evident or the presumption great that the defendant committed a Class X Cannabis Control Act violation.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional

Jan 20 1998 Filed With Clerk

First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2476 JOHNSON.TOM.

70 ILCS 705/4

from Ch. 127 1/2, par. 24

Amends the Fire Protection District Act. Eliminates the provision that violation of certain prohibitions against financial interests in contracts by an employee is a Class 4 felony.

Jan 20 1998 Filed With Clerk

First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2477 JOHNSON.TOM.

750 ILCS 5/202.5 new

Amends the Marriage and Dissolution of Marriage Act. Provides that, upon marriage, either party may assume the surname of the other party, and if a party chooses to do so, he or she shall be called and known by that name without being required to petition for a name change under the Code of Civil Procedure.

Filed With Clerk Jan 20 1998

First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2478 JOHNSON, TOM.

305 ILCS 5/5-5d new

Amends the Medicaid Article of the Public Aid Code. Provides that if the Department of Public Aid pays a provider of medical services an amount that is less than the correct amount of reimbursement for those services under the Code, the provider may recover the amount of the underpayment from the Department, including by means of setoff against the amount of any overpayment made by the Department to the provider. A provider may recover an underpayment at any time without regard to when the underpayment occurred.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Jan 20 1998 Filed With Clerk

First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2479 JOHNSON.TOM.

625 ILCS 5/12-606

from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 12-606

Amends the Illinois Vehicle Code to exempt a tow-truck operator who does not own or operate a garage from the requirement that a tow-truck operator have garagekeepers legal liability coverage in an amount of no less than \$25,000 in the case of theft, loss of, or damage to any vehicle stored.

Jan 20 1998

Filed With Clerk First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2480 JOHNSON, TOM - COWLISHAW.

520 ILCS 5/1.34 new

Amends the Wildlife Code to require the Department of Natural Resources to establish a program in every county contiguous to a county with a population of more than 3,000,000 for harvesting a certain percentage of Canada geese each year and using the harvested geese as a food source for local food banks.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Jan 20 1998 Filed With Clerk

> Added As A Joint Sponsor COWLISHAW First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2481 JOHNSON, TOM.

40 ILCS 5/7-137.1

from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 7-137.1

40 ILCS 5/7-141.1

30 ILCS 805/8.22 new

Amends the IMRF Article of the Pension Code. Provides that an annuitant who is receiving early retirement incentives may hold an elected office and receive compensation for holding that office, so long as the annuitant does not participate in the Fund with respect to that office while receiving early retirement incentives. Removes the January 1, 1992 deadline for revoking an election to participate in the Fund with respect to an elected office. Amends the State Mandates Act to require implementation without reimbursement. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal; Pension; State Mandates

Jan 20 1998 Filed With Clerk

First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2482 JOHNSON, TOM.

730 ILCS 5/5-5-3.2

from Ch. 38, par. 1005-5-3.2

Amends the Unified Code of Corrections, Provides that the court may impose an extended term sentence upon an offender who was convicted of predatory criminal sexual assault of a child.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional

Jan 20 1998 Filed With Clerk

First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2483 SCOTT.

740 ILCS 80/2

from Ch. 59, par. 2

Amends the Frauds Act. Provides that no action shall be brought to charge a person upon a conveyance of land unless the conveyance is in writing and signed by the party to be charged. Provides that this amendatory Act is declaratory of existing law and is intended to remove possible ambiguities, thereby confirming the existing meaning of the Frauds Act in effect before the effective date of this amendatory Act. Effective immediately.

Jan 20 1998 Filed With Clerk

First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2484 JOHNSON.TOM.

5 ILCS 375/3

from Ch. 127, par. 523

5 ILCS 375/6.12 new

Amends the State Employees Group Insurance Act of 1971. Provides that members of the State employee health plan may elect to not participate in the plan. Provides that persons who have previously opted out of the health plan may enroll in the plan at any time. Effective July 1, 1998.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal Jan 20 1998 Filed With Clerk

First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2485 PHELPS.

105 ILCS 5/21-2

from Ch. 122, par. 21-2

Amends the School Code. In the provisions relating to grades of teaching certificates, makes grammatical changes.

Jan 20 1998 First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2486 PHELPS.

105 ILCS 5/2-3.124

Amends the School Code. In the provisions relating to liability coverage for certificated school employees, replaces references to the "State Board" with references to the "State Board of Education".

Jan 20 1998 First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2487 PHELPS.

105 ILCS 5/10-22.34c

Amends the School Code. Makes a grammatical change in the provisions relating to contracts for third party non-instructional services.

Jan 20 1998 First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2488 PHELPS.

105 ILCS 5/17-1.5

Amends the School Code. Makes a grammatical change in provisions establishing administrative cost limitations applicable to school districts with a population under 500,000.

Jan 20 1998 First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2489 HANNIG.

For FY98: Provides for increase in appropriation to State Board of Education for reimbursement to Local Educational Agencies. Provides for increases in appropriations to the Department of Agriculture (i) from the Agricultural Premium Fund for deposit into the State Cooperative Extension Service Trust Fund and (ii) for grants to soil and water conservation districts for various expenses. Provides for appropriations for various purposes to the following: Illinois Student Assistance Commission; Office of the Lieutenant Governor; Department on Aging; Department of Public Health: Court of Claims. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Balanced Budget

Jan 20 1998 First reading

Referred to Rules

HB-2490 PARKE.

35 ILCS 5/204

from Ch. 120, par. 2-204

Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act. Grants taxpayers, beginning with taxable years beginning on or after January 1, 1998, an additional basic amount standard exemption of \$1,000. Provides that the additional exemption is exempt from the sunset provisions. Effective immediately.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal Jan 21 1998 Filed With Clerk

HB-2491 MITCHELL.

750 ILCS 5/609

from Ch. 40, par. 609

Amends the Illinois Marriage and Dissolution of Marriage Act. Provides that the court may grant leave, before or after judgment, to any party having custody of any minor child to remove the child to a new residence within the State which is located outside a 100 mile geographical radius of the residence of the child at the time of the initial custody judgment if removal is in the best interests of the child. The burden of proving that removal is in the best interests of the child is on the party seeking removal. Removal of a minor child to a new residence within the State which is located within a 100 mile geographical radius of the residence of the child at the time of the initial custody judgment shall not require leave of court. Effective immediately.

Jan 21 1998 Filed With Clerk

HB-2492 MOFFITT – MYERS – LAWFER – BOST – JONES, JOHN, RIGHTER, KLINGLER, WINKEL, POE, WIRSING, MITCHELL AND NOLAND.

105 ILCS 230/5-25

Amends the School Construction Law. Eliminates a provision that establishes minimum enrollment requirement standards that a school district must meet to be eligible for a school construction project grant. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Jan 21 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor MYERS Added As A Co-sponsor LAWFER Added As A Co-sponsor BOST Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, JOHN Added As A Co-sponsor RIGHTER Added As A Co-sponsor KLINGLER Added As A Co-sponsor WINKEL Added As A Co-sponsor POE Added As A Co-sponsor WIRSING Added As A Co-sponsor MITCHELL

Added As A Co-sponsor NOLAND

HB-2493 COWLISHAW - CURRIE.

105 ILCS 5/27-23.5 new

Amends the School Code. Requires each school district maintaining grades 9 and 10 to include in its curriculum and teach to the students of either such grade one unit of instruction on organ/tissue donor and transplantation programs. Requires the regional superintendent of schools to make available to those districts information and data that the districts may use in developing the required unit of instruction. Provides that each school board determines the minimum amount of instructional time that qualifies as the required unit of instruction. Effective July 1, 1998.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal; State Mandates
Jan 22 1998 Filed With Clerk
Added As A Joint Sponsor CURRIE

HB-2494 CAPPARELLI.

Appropriates \$400,000 from the Road Fund to the Department of Transportation for all costs associated with widening Touhy Avenue between Harlem Avenue and Milwaukee Avenue and installing traffic control signals on Harlem Avenue south of Touhy Avenue in the Village of Niles in Cook County. Effective July 1, 1998.

Jan 22 1998 Filed With Clerk

HB-2495 **2120**

HB-2495 KUBIK - BRUNSVOLD.

35 ILCS 5/304 from Ch. 120, par. 3-304 35 ILCS 5/804 from Ch. 120, par. 8-804 35 ILCS 5/1501 from Ch. 120, par. 15-1501

Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act. Provides that for tax years ending on or after December 31, 1998, persons other than residents who derive business income from this State and one or more other states shall apportion their business income using a single factor sales formula. Provides that this sales factor shall be a fraction, the numerator of which is the total sales of the person in this State during the taxable year, and the denominator of which is the total sales of the person everywhere during the taxable year. Provides that no penalty shall be imposed for failure to pay the estimated tax due before the effective date of this amendatory Act if the underpayments are solely attributable to the change in the apportionment of income. In the definition of "unitary business group", provides that if the members' accounting periods differ, the common parent's accounting period, or if there is no common parent, the accounting period of the member that is expected to have, on a recurring basis, the greatest Illinois income tax liability must be used to determine which apportionment method to use. Provides that the provisions of this amendatory Act apply to tax years ending on or after December 31, 1998. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk
Added As A Joint Sponsor BRUNSVOLD

HB-2496 FLOWERS.

New Act

5 ILCS 80/4.19 new

Creates the Tattoo Artist License Act to provide for the regulation of tattoo artists and persons performing body piercing by the Department of Professional Regulation through licensure requirements. Amends the Regulatory Agency Sunset Act to sunset the Tattoo Artist License Act on January 1, 2009.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

HB-2497 FLOWERS.

35 ILCS 5/213 new

Amends the Illinois Income Tax Act. Creates an income tax credit for individuals in an amount equal to 25% of unreimbursed, medically necessary expenses incurred in caring, in the individual's home, for an elderly parent who has been diagnosed by a licensed physician as being unable to live alone. Provides that the taxpayer shall provide the Department of Revenue, upon request, with certification from a licensed physician of the medical necessity for the live-in care of the elderly parent. Provides that in no event shall this credit reduce an individual's tax liability to less than zero. Provides that this credit is available for tax years ending on or after December 31, 1998. Sunsets the credit after 5 years.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

HB-2498 FLOWERS.

20 ILCS 415/8b.7-5 new 705 ILCS 505/8 from Ch. 37, par. 439.8 705 ILCS 505/11 from Ch. 37, par. 439.11 705 ILCS 505/22 from Ch. 37, par. 439.22 705 ILCS 505/24 from Ch. 37, par. 439.24

Amends the Personnel Code. Establishes a preference in an entrance examinations of 10 points for a qualified person who has been wrongfully accused of a crime for which the person was imprisoned in a State prison and a court of competent jurisdiction finds that the evidence that resulted in his or her conviction was erroneous or that new evidence indicates that the person did not commit the crime. Amends the Court of Claims Act. Provides that claims against the State for time unjustly served in State prisons shall be automatically heard and payment made within 120 days after the person who unjustly served time is discharged from prison. Provides

that the claim may be made if a court finds that the evidence that resulted in the person's conviction was erroneous or that new evidence indicates that the person did not commit the crime for which he or she was convicted (now only the issuance of a pardon by the Governor on the grounds of innocence may be the basis of a claim). Increases the maximum statutory awards to a person released from prison because of these factors.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

HB-2499 DANIELS - BOST - PERSICO - KRAUSE - RUTHERFORD.

30 ILCS 415/2 30 ILCS 415/7 from Ch. 127, par. 702 from Ch. 127, par. 707

Amends the Transportation Bond Act. Increases the overall authorization by \$211,000,000. Provides that \$211,000,000 of Transportation Bonds, Series A, may be issued to cover any federal highway fund shortfall for federal fiscal year 1998. Provides that the General Assembly shall annually direct the transfer of monies from the General Revenue Fund to the Transportation Bond, Series A Retirement and Interest Fund, in an amount sufficient to pay the principal of and interest on the \$211,000,000 of Bonds authorized by this amendatory Act. Effective immediately.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Debt; Fiscal

Jan 23 1998

Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor BOST Added As A Co-sponsor PERSICO

Added As A Co-sponsor KRAUSE Added As A Co-sponsor RUTHERFORD

HB-2500 WOOD - MYERS - KRAUSE - BIGGERT - RIGHTER.

20 ILCS 2310/55.89 new

Amends the Civil Administrative Code with respect to the powers and duties of the Department of Public Health. Requires the Department to establish an ovarian cancer information program. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor MYERS Added As A Co-sponsor KRAUSE Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT Added As A Co-sponsor RIGHTER

HB-2501 MCAULIFFE – ZICKUS – WOOD – KRAUSE.

20 ILCS 1305/10-30 new 30 ILCS 105/5.480 new

Amends the Department of Human Services Act and the State Finance Act. Requires the Department to establish a program to pay for drugs prescribed exclusively for the treatment of cancer. Creates the Cancer Treatment Drug Fund as a special fund in the State treasury, from which payments shall be made. Effective January 1, 1999.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor ZICKUS Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD Added As A Co-sponsor KRAUSE

HB-2502 KUBIK.

20 ILCS 505/35.10 new

20 ILCS 1305/Art. 15 heading new

20 ILCS 1305/15-5 new

Amends the Children and Family Services Act and the Department of Human Services Act. Requires that the Department of Human Services and the Department of Children and Family Services promulgate rules ensuring the rights of children residing in care facilities under their jurisdiction. Effective immediately.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk HB-2503 **2122**

HB-2503 LINDNER - WAIT - MOORE, ANDREA.

5 ILCS 140/2

from Ch. 116, par. 202

Amends the Freedom of Information Act. Includes in the definition of "public records" complaints, results of complaints, and Department of Children and Family Services staff findings of licensing violations at day care facilities, provided that personal and identifying information is not released. Effective immediately.

Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor WAIT Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE, ANDREA

HB-2504 KUBIK.

730 ILCS 5/5-5-3.2

from Ch. 38, par. 1005-5-3.2

Amends the Unified Code of Corrections. Provides that the court may as an aggravating factor in sentencing consider that the defendant committed an offense in the presence of a child under 18 years of age who is a family or household member of the defendant and the elements of the offense consisted of acts of domestic violence committed against a family or household member. Effective January 1, 1999.

Note(s) That May Apply: Correctional

Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

HB-2505 ZICKUS - WINTERS - MEYER - JOHNSON, TOM - BIGGERT.

15 ILCS 205/4e new

Amends the Attorney General Act. Provides that the Attorney General, with the cooperation of the Departments of State Police and Central Management Services, LEADS primary contact agencies, and I SEARCH Units, shall post on the Internet, at least monthly, pictures of children missing from Illinois at the State of Illinois World Wide Web site. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Jan 23 1998 File

Filed With Clerk Added As A Joint Sponsor WINTERS

Added As A Co-sponsor MEYER

Added As A Co-sponsor JOHNSON, TOM

Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT

HB-2506 BOST - JONES, JOHN - WOOD.

410 ILCS 65/7 new

Amends the Illinois Rural/Downstate Health Act. Requires the Center for Rural Health to study women's access to obstetrical care in rural areas of the State. Requires the Department of Public Health to make reports to the General Assembly. Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor JONES, JOHN

Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD

HB-2507 BERGMAN – ZICKUS.

215 ILCS 5/356h

from Ch. 73, par. 968h

Amends the Illinois Insurance Code. Provides that policies of accident and health insurance shall provide coverage for minor children who are under the guardianship of the insured. Effective immediately.

Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor ZICKUS

HB-2508 PARKE – MYERS – MITCHELL – WINTERS – BERGMAN AND ZICKUS. 215 ILCS 5/155.22a

Amends the Illinois Insurance Code. Prohibits insurers from refusing to issue a policy of basic property insurance or homeowners insurance because an applicant or insured is a subject of abuse. Effective immediately.

Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor MYERS Added As A Co-sponsor MITCHELL Added As A Co-sponsor WINTERS Added As A Co-sponsor BERGMAN Added As A Co-sponsor ZICKUS

HB-2509 MEYER - HOEFT - ZICKUS.

625 ILCS 5/6-205

from Ch. 95 1/2, par. 6-205

625 ILCS 5/11-503.5 new

Amends the Illinois Vehicle Code. Provides that a person who intentionally drives his or her vehicle in such a manner as to endanger the bodily safety or property of another driver, bicyclist, or pedestrian commits road rage. Penalty is a Class A misdemeanor. If the violation results in great bodily harm or permanent disfigurement to another, the offense is aggravated road rage and the penalty is a Class 4 felony. Provides that the Secretary of State shall revoke the driver's license of a person convicted of road rage or aggravated road rage. Effective July 1, 1998.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional

Filed With Clerk Jan 23 1998

> Added As A Joint Sponsor HOEFT Added As A Co-sponsor ZICKUS

HB-2510 BROWN - JONES, JOHN.

35 ILCS 505/8

from Ch. 120, par. 424

Amends the Motor Fuel Tax Law. Requires the Illinois Commerce Commission to develop annual and 5-year project plans of rail crossing capital improvements that will be paid for from the Grade Crossing Protection Fund. Requires the Commission to submit the annual and 5-year project plans to the Governor, the President of the Senate, the Senate Minority Leader, the Speaker of the House of Representatives, and the Minority Leader of the House of Representatives on the first Wednesday in April of each year.

NOTE(s) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal

Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor JONES, JOHN

HB-2511 ZICKUS.

New Act

Creates the Local Government Adopt-A-Public-Building Act. Authorizes a unit of local government to create a program allowing private citizens to adopt a public building to remove graffiti. Sets out requirements, responsibilities, conditions, and the safety training for a program. Authorizes the placement of a sign on the building to display the name of the adopting citizens.

Filed With Clerk Jan 23 1998

HB-2512 MOFFITT.

320 ILCS 25/4

from Ch. 67 1/2, par. 404

Amends the Senior Citizens and Disabled Persons Property Tax Relief and Pharmaceutical Assistance Act. Conditions eligibility for a grant on annual household income of less than \$15,000 for grant year 1998 and thereafter (now \$14,000). Effective January 1, 1999.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Fiscal Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

HB-2513 POE.

720 ILCS 5/12-3.2

from Ch. 38, par. 12-3.2

Amends the Criminal Code of 1961. Provides that for a first offense of domestic battery, the offender shall be sentenced to a mandatory minimum 48 consecutive hours of imprisonment. Provides that for a second or subsequent conviction of domestic battery, the offender shall be sentenced to a mandatory minimum 72 consecutive hours of imprisonment (now for a second conviction committed within 5 years of a previous conviction, the offender shall be mandatorily sentenced to a minimum 48 consecutive hours of imprisonment). Effective immediately.

NOTE(S) THAT MAY APPLY: Correctional Filed With Clerk Jan 23 1998

DANIELS - RYDER - DURKIN.

Appropriates \$3 to the Board of Higher Education to study higher education issues. Effective July 1, 1998.

Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

> Added As A Joint Sponsor RYDER Added As A Co-sponsor DURKIN

HB-2515 **2124**

HB-2515 DANIELS - RYDER - DURKIN.

Appropriates \$2 to the Illinois Mathematics and Science Academy to study science issues. Effective July 1, 1998.

Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor RYDER Added As A Co-sponsor DURKIN

HB-2516 DANIELS - RYDER - DURKIN.

Appropriates \$2 to the Illinois Student Assistance Commission to study student assistance issues. Effective July 1, 1998.

Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor RYDER Added As A Co-sponsor DURKIN

HB-2517 DANIELS – RYDER – DURKIN.

Appropriates \$3 to the State Board of Education to study education issues. Effective July 1, 1998.

Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor RYDER Added As A Co-sponsor DURKIN

HB-2518 DANIELS - RYDER - BIGGINS.

Appropriates \$2 to the Department of Labor to study labor issues. Effective July 1, 1998.

Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor RYDER Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGINS

HB-2519 DANIELS - RYDER - BIGGINS.

Appropriates \$2 to the Illinois Arts Council to study art issues. Effective July 1, 1998.

Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor RYDER Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGINS

HB-2520 DANIELS - RYDER - BIGGINS.

Appropriates \$2 to the Department of Commerce and Community Affairs to study commerce issues. Effective July 1, 1998.

Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor RYDER Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGINS

HB-2521 DANIELS – RYDER – BIGGINS.

Appropriates \$2 to the Historic Preservation Agency to study preservation issues. Effective July 1, 1998.

Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor RYDER Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGINS

HB-2522 DANIELS - RYDER - MULLIGAN.

Appropriates \$2 to the Department of Human Services to study human services issues. Effective July 1, 1998.

Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor RYDER Added As A Co-sponsor MULLIGAN

HB-2523 DANIELS - RYDER - MULLIGAN.

Appropriates \$2 to the Department of Veterans' Affairs to study veterans' issues. Effective July 1, 1998.

Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor RYDER Added As A Co-sponsor MULLIGAN

HB-2524 DANIELS - RYDER - MULLIGAN.

Appropriates \$2 to the Department of Public Health for the purpose of studying public health issues. Effective July 1, 1998.

Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor RYDER Added As A Co-sponsor MULLIGAN

HB-2525 DANIELS - RYDER - MULLIGAN.

Appropriates \$2 to the Department of Children and Family Services to study children's issues. Effective July 1, 1998.

Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor RYDER Added As A Co-sponsor MULLIGAN

HB-2526 DANIELS - RYDER - SKINNER.

Appropriates the sum of \$2, or so much of that amount as may be necessary, to the Department of Nuclear Safety to study nuclear safety issues. Effective July 1, 1998.

Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor RYDER Added As A Co-sponsor SKINNER

HB-2527 DANIELS - RYDER - SKINNER.

Appropriates \$2 to the Department of State Police for the study of police issues. Effective July 1, 1998.

Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor RYDER Added As A Co-sponsor SKINNER

HB-2528 DANIELS – RYDER – SKINNER.

Appropriates \$2 to the Department of Military Affairs for the study of military issues. Effective July 1, 1998.

Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor RYDER Added As A Co-sponsor SKINNER

HB-2529 DANIELS - RYDER - SKINNER.

Appropriates \$2 to the Department of Corrections for the purpose of studying correctional issues. Effective July 1, 1998.

Jan 23 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor RYDER Added As A Co-sponsor SKINNER

EXECUTIVE ORDERS

RESOLUTIONS

JOINT SESSION RESOLUTIONS

JSR-0001 CURRIE.

Appoints the Committee of Escort for the Governor to present his State of the State report.

Jan 21 1997 Filed With Clerk

Jan 22

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

JSR-0002 CURRIE.

Appoints the Committee of Escort for the Governor to present the Budget Message for FY1998. Mar 04 1997

Mar 05

Referred to Rules Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS CONSTITUTIONAL AMENDMENTS

SJR-0001 CARROLL - BOWLES.

ILCON Art. V, Sec. 1 ILCON Art. V, Sec. 2 ILCON Art. V, Sec. 3 ILCON Art. V, Sec. 4 rep. ILCON Art. V, Sec. 6 ILCON Art. V, Sec. 7 ILCON Art. V, Sec. 14 rep.

Proposes to amend the Executive Article of the Illinois Constitution. Eliminates the office of Lieutenant Governor. Changes the election of executive branch constitutional officers to presidential election years, with 2-year transitional terms for those officers elected in 2002. Effective upon voter approval as to the election schedule; effective beginning with the election in 2002 as to the elimination of electing a Lieutenant Governor; and effective upon conclusion of the term of the Lieutenant Governor elected in 1998 as to elimination of the office of Lieutenant Governor and its functions.

Jan 09 1997

Jan 23

Feb 28

Nov 13

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Executive

To Subcommittee

To Subcommittee

Committee Executive

SJR-0003 WATSON - KLEMM.

ILCON Art. IV, Sec. 8

Proposes to amend the Legislature Article of the Illinois Constitution concerning the passage of bills. Provides that after November 5, 1998, no portion of a bill may require a unit of local government or school district to expend additional public revenue unless the State appropriates the required additional funds, the bill passes by at least a three-fifths vote, the bill imposes a federal law that the unit of local government or school district would otherwise be required to meet by federal law or imposes a State or federal court order with no additional requirements imposed by the State, or the bill creates a criminal law or expands or modifies the application or enforcement of criminal law. Also applies to administrative rules, regulations, and actions absent express and specific authority by law. Does not apply to limits on the ability to raise revenue. Effective upon approval by the electors.

Jan 28 1997Referred to RulesJan 29Assigned to ExecutiveFeb 06To SubcommitteeCommittee Executive

Added as Chief Co-sponsor KLEMM

SJR-0006 MAHAR.

ILCON Art. IX, Sec. 6

Proposes to amend the Revenue Article of the Illinois Constitution to direct the General Assembly to exempt property owned by veterans organizations from property taxes. Effective upon approval by the voters.

Jan 30 1997 Referred to Rules
Feb 05 Assigned to Executive
Feb 28 To Subcommittee
Committee Executive

SJR-0009 DILLARD.

ILCON Art. V, Sec. 1 ILCON Art. V, Sec. 3 ILCON Art. V, Sec. 7 ILCON Art. V, Sec. 17 ILCON Art. V, Sec. 18

Proposes to amend the Executive Article of the Illinois Constitution. Eliminates the office of the Treasurer. Provides that the Comptroller shall (i) maintain the State's central fiscal accounts and order payments into and out of the accounts, (ii) be responsible for the safekeeping and investment of monies and securities deposited with him or her, and (iii) have the duties and powers that may be prescribed by law. Effective upon conclusion of the term of the Treasurer elected in 1998.

Feb 05 1997 Assigned to Rules Feb₀₆ Assigned to Executive Feb 27 Tabled By Sponsor DILLARD SEXC

SJR-0013 LAUZEN.

ILCON Art. IV, Sec. 8.1 new

Proposes to amend the Legislature Article of the Illinois Constitution concerning the passage of revenue bills. Provides that any bill resulting in the increase of revenue to the State by an increase of a tax on or measured by income or by an increase of a tax on or measured by the selling price of any item of tangible personal property may become law only by a vote of three-fifths of the members in each house of the General Assembly. Effective upon approval by the electors.

Feb 07 1997 Referred to Rules Feb 19 Assigned to Executive Feb 28 To Subcommittee Committee Executive

SJR-0014 LAUZEN.

ILCS 5/4001 Art. IV, Sec. 1 ILCS 5/4008 Art. IV, Sec. 8

Proposes to amend the Illinois Constitution with respect to legislative powers. Authorizes electors to propose bills by petition. Provides for submission of such bills to both houses of the General Assembly and for record votes to be taken. Effective upon approval by the electors.

Feb 07 1997 Referred to Rules Feb 19 Assigned to Executive Feb 28 To Subcommittee Committee Executive

SJR-0015 DILLARD.

ILCON Art. V, Sec. 1 ILCON Art. V, Sec. 3 ILCON Art. V, Sec. 7 ILCON Art. V, Sec. 17 ILCON Art. V. Sec. 18

Proposes to amend the Executive Article of the Illinois Constitution. Eliminates the Office of the Comptroller. Provides that the Treasurer shall (i) maintain the State's central fiscal accounts and order payments into and out of the accounts, (ii) be responsible for the safekeeping and investment of monies and securities deposited with him or her, and (iii) have the duties and powers that may be prescribed by law. Effective upon conclusion of the term of the Comptroller elected in 1998.

Feb 07 1997 Referred to Rules Feb 19 Assigned to Executive Feb 28 To Subcommittee Be Adopted 011-000-000 Oct 29 Place Cal Order Resolutions Read in Full a First Time Oct 30 Place Cal Order Resolutions Read in Full a Second Time Nov 12 Place Cal Order Resolutions Nov 13 Read in Full a Third Time 3/5 vote required Resolution adopted 047-010-000 Nov 14 Arrive House Hse Sponsor CAPPARELLI Placed Calendr, First Reading Added As A Joint Sponsor BRADY Added As A Joint Sponsor BIGGINS Added As A Joint Sponsor PHELPS Added As A Joint Sponsor ZICKUS Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

FITZGERALD - LAUZEN. SJR-0016

ILCON Art. IV, Sec. 8.1 new

Proposes to amend the Legislature Article of the Illinois Constitution concerning the passage of revenue bills. Provides that any bill resulting in the increase of revenue to the State may become law only by a vote of two-thirds of the members in each house of the General Assembly. Provides that the General Assembly may not vote upon a revenue bill until a public hearing has been held. Effective upon approval by the electors.

Feb 26 1997 Mar 05 Mar 13 Referred to Rules
Assigned to Executive
To Subcommittee
Committee Executive

Jan 22 1998 Added as Chief Co-sponsor LAUZEN

SJR-0023 CRONIN.

ILCON Art. VI, Sec. 8 ILCON Art. VI, Sec. 10 ILCON Art. VI, Sec. 11 ILCON Art. VI, Sec. 12 ILCON Art. VI, Sec. 12.5 new

Proposes to amend the Illinois Constitution to repeal provisions concerning the office of Associate Judge. Provides that Associate Judges in office on the effective date of the amendment assume the office of Circuit Judge on that date. Deletes provisions for election of Appellate and Circuit Judges and provides for their appointment by the Supreme Court. Provides for Judicial Nominating Commissions to nominate persons for appointment as Appellate and Circuit Judges. Makes other changes. Effective upon approval by the electors.

Mar 14 1997 Mar 17 Apr 25 Referred to Rules Assigned to Executive To Subcommittee Committee Executive

SJR-0043 CULLERTON.

ILCON, Art. VI, Sec. 15

Proposes to amend the Judiciary Article of the Illinois Constitution to delete language preventing retired Judges and Associate Judges who perform judicial services from receiving retirement benefits in addition to applicable compensation for the services performed. Effective upon approval by the electors.

Nov 13 1997 Referred to Rules

HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTIONS CONSTITUTIONAL AMENDMENTS

HJR-0001 HUGHES.

ILCON Art. IV, Sec. 8.1 new

Proposes to amend the Legislature Article of the Illinois Constitution concerning the passage of revenue bills. Provides that any bill resulting in the increase of revenue to the State by an increase of a tax on or measured by income or by an increase of a tax on or measured by the selling price of any item of tangible personal property may become law only by a vote of three-fifths of the members in each house of the General Assembly. Effective upon approval by the electors.

Jan 29 1997 Read in Full a First Time

Referred to Rules
Feb 26 Assigned to Revenue
Jul 02 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HJR-0002 BOLAND.

ILCON Art. V, Sec. 1 ILCON Art. V, Sec. 3 ILCON Art. V, Sec. 7 ILCON Art. V, Sec. 16.5 new ILCON Art. V, Sec. 17 ILCON Art. V, Sec. 18

Proposes to amend the Executive Article of the Illinois Constitution. Eliminates the offices of the Treasurer and Comptroller. Creates the office of State Financial Officer. Provides that the State Financial Officer shall (i) maintain the State's central fiscal accounts and order payments into and out of the accounts and (ii) be responsible for the safekeeping and investment of monies and securities deposited with him or her. Effective upon voter approval as to creation of the State Financial Officer; effective beginning with the election in 2002 as to the election of a State Financial Officer; and effective upon conclusion of the terms of the Treasurer and Comptroller elected in 1998 as to the elimination of the Treasurer and the Comptroller.

Jan 29 1997 Read in Full a First Time

Referred to Rules
Feb 26
Assigned to State Govt Admin &
Election Refrm

Jul 02 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HJR-0003 CAPPARELLI - MCAULIFFE - BUGIELSKI - LYONS, JOSEPH.

ILCON Art. IX, Sec. 4.5 new

Proposes to amend the Revenue Article of the Illinois Constitution. Provides that property taxes and any other taxes or user fees shall be levied at an amount no higher than that levy in effect on the effective date of this Constitutional Amendment or at the levy in effect in 1990, whichever is less, excluding certain taxes or fees for bonded indebtedness incurred before the effective date of this Constitutional Amendment. Provides that, as of the effective date of this Constitutional Amendment, there shall be no more reassessments that would increase the assessed value or equalization of property. Provides that voters of a unit of local government or school district may initiate referenda to lower the levy, taxes, or fees imposed by that unit of local government or school district. Provides that an ordinance that would increase the revenue of a unit of local government or school district may become law only with approval at referendum of at least two-thirds of the voters. Provides that a bill that would increase the revenue of the State may become law only with approval at a statewide referendum of at least two-thirds of the voters. Effective upon approval by the electors.

Jan 29 1997 Read in Full a First Time Added As A Joint Sponsor MCAULIFFE

Added As A Co-sponsor BUGIELSKI Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, JOSEPH

> Referred to Rules Assigned to Revenue

Feb 26 Assigned to Re-Jul 02 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

2136 HJR-0004

HJR-0004 GRANBERG - SCHOENBERG.

ILCON Art. IV, Sec. 8

Proposes to amend the Legislature Article of the Illinois Constitution concerning the passage of bills. Provides that after November 5, 1998, no portion of a bill may require a unit of local government or school district to expend additional public revenue unless the State appropriates the required additional funds, the bill passes by at least a three-fifths vote, the bill imposes a federal law that the unit of local government or school district would otherwise be required to meet by federal law or imposes a State or federal court order with no additional requirements imposed by the State, or the bill creates a criminal law or expands or modifies the application or enforcement of criminal law. Also applies to administrative rules, regulations, and actions absent express and specific authority by law. Does not apply to limits on the ability to raise revenue. Effective upon approval by the electors. Jan 30 1997 Filed With Clerk

Read in Full a First Time Referred to Rules Feb 26 Assigned to Local Government LOCAL GOVT H Apr 09 Amendment No.01 To Subcommittee Amendment No.02 LOCAL GOVT To Subcommittee Appeal Ruling of Chair Motion SHALL CHAIR B. SUSTAINED Motion prevailed 005-008-000 Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 013-000-002 Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt Added As A Joint Sponsor SCHOENBERG Apr 15 Added As A Co-sponsor MCCARTHY Apr 29 Read in Full a Second Time Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Amendment No.03 GRANBERG May 21 Amendment referred to HRUL Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate May 23 Amendment No.03 **GRANBERG** Rules refers to HLGV Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate May 31 Amendment No.03 GRANBERG Lost 007-009-000 Held in committee Held 2nd Rdg-Short Debate Jul 02 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HJR-0005 LANG - DEUCHLER - HASSERT - YOUNGE, CURRIE AND KRAUSE.

(U.S. Constitution; New Article)

Provides for the ratification of the proposed equal rights amendment to the United States Constitution.

JUDICIAL NOTE

It is not possible to determine what impact the amendment will have on the need to increase the number of judges in the State.

Feb 19 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor DEUCHLER Added As A Co-sponsor HASSERT Added As A Co-sponsor YOUNGE Added As A Co-sponsor CURRIE

Read in Full a First Time

Referred to Rules Feb 26 Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law Feb 28 Added As A Co-sponsor KRAUSE May 07 Fiscal Note Requested CROSS St Mandate Fis Nte RegCROSS Home Rule Note RequestCROSS Judicial Note Request CROSS Recommended do adopt 006-004-000

Plcd Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

May 12 May 13

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Fiscal Note Request W/drawn St Mandate Fis Nte Reg-Wdrn Home Rule Note

Judicial Note Filed

RequestWITHDRAWN-CROSS Fiscal Note Requested ROSKAM St Mandate Fis Nte ReqROSKAM Home Rule Note RequestROSKAM

Cal 2nd Rdg Std Dbt

Jul 02

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HJR-0006 SCHOENBERG.

ILCON Art. IX, Sec. 9

Proposes to amend the Revenue Article of the Illinois Constitution. Prohibits aggregate outstanding State debt from exceeding 50% of State revenues. Effective upon voter approval.

Feb 05 1997 Read in Full a First Time

Referred to Rules Feb 26

Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Jul 02

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HJR-0007 SCHOENBERG.

ILCON Art. VIII, Sec. 2

Proposes to amend the Finance Article of the Illinois Constitution. Prohibits the General Assembly from appropriating more than 98% of available funds in a fiscal year. Effective in the next fiscal year after voter approval.

Feb 05 1997 Read in Full a First Time

Referred to Rules

Feb 26

Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Jul 02

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

SCHOENBERG. HJR-0008

ILCON Art. VI, Sec. 8 ILCON Art. VI, Sec. 10 ILCON Art. VI, Sec. 11 ILCON Art. VI, Sec. 12 ILCON Art. VI, Sec. 12.5 new

Proposes to amend the Illinois Constitution to repeal provisions concerning the office of Associate Judge. Provides that Associate Judges in office on the effective date of the amendment assume the office of Circuit Judge on that date. Deletes provisions for election of Appellate and Circuit Judges and provides for their appointment by the Supreme Court. Provides for Judicial Nominating Commissions to nominate persons for appointment as Appellate and Circuit Judges. Makes other changes. Effective upon approval by the electors.

Feb 27 1997 Read in Full a First Time

Referred to Rules

Feb 28

Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law

Primary Sponsor Changed To SCHOENBERG Mar 17 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL Jul 02

HJR-0009 WOOLARD.

ILCON Art. X, Sec. 1 ILCON Art. X, Sec. 1.5 new

Proposes to amend the Education Article of the Illinois Constitution. In the Section relating to the goal of free schools, deletes language which provides that the State has primary responsibility for financing the system of public education. Adds a new Section relating to funding and accountability for elementary and secondary education. Requires the General Assembly to provide criteria and incentives for an efficient, high quality system of elementary and secondary public education, including funding, educational achievement, and accountability. Requires the General Assembly to establish and review, at least every 2 years, the per pupil level of financial support, to provide for a combination of State and local funds to meet foundation level of support requirements, and to substantially reduce in the aggregate taxes levied by school districts upon real property. Provides that in the aggregate at least half of the funding necessary for the foundation level must be provided by the State from State resources and prohibits more than half of the funding for the foundation level in the aggregate from being provided from taxes levied on real property. Requires the General Assembly to provide by law for supplemental funding, above the foundation level, from State, local, and other resources. Requires implementation of the amendment's provisions by the General Assembly on or before May 30, 1999. Effective upon approval by the electors.

Mar 03 1997 Read in Full a First Time

Mar 05

Referred to Rules Assigned to Elementary & Secondary Education

Jul 02

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HJR-0010 ERWIN - CROSS.

ILCON Art. VI, Sec. 7 ILCON Art. VI, Sec. 8 ILCON Art. VI, Sec. 12 ILCON Art. VI, Sec. 12.1 new ILCON Art. VI, Sec. 12.2 new ILCON Art. VI, Sec. 12.3 new ILCON Art. VI, Sec. 12.4 new ILCON Art. VI. Sec. 12.5 new

Proposes to amend the Judiciary Article of the Illinois Constitution. Provides for the appointment of Supreme and Appellate Court Judges, and Circuit Judges in the First Judicial District and circuits adopting merit selection by referendum, by the Governor from nominees submitted by Judicial Nominating Commissions. Permits other Judicial Circuits to adopt by referendum a plan for merit selection of Circuit Judges. Provides that Judicial Review Commissions shall be established to decide whether appointed Judges shall be retained. Provides for Associate Judges to be phased out in the First Judicial District and in circuits adopting merit selection. Makes other changes. Effective upon approval by the electors.

Mar 03 1997 Read in Full a First Time

Added As A Joint Sponsor CROSS

Mar 05

Referred to Rules Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law

Jul 02

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HJR-0011 BOLAND.

ILCON Art. IV, Sec. 1 ILCON Art. IV, Sec. 8

Proposes to amend the Illinois Constitution with respect to legislative powers. Authorizes electors to propose bills by petition. Provides for submission of such bills to both houses of the General Assembly and for record votes to be taken. Effective upon approval by the electors.

Mar 10 1997 Read in Full a First Time

Referred to Rules Assigned to Executive

Mar 11 Jul 02

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HJR-0012 SKINNER.

ILCON Art. IV, Sec. 8.1 new

Proposes to amend the Legislature Article of the Illinois Constitution concerning the passage of revenue bills. Provides that any bill resulting in the increase of revenue to the State may become law only by a vote of two-thirds of the members in each house of the General Assembly. Provides that the General Assembly may not vote upon a revenue bill until a public hearing has been held. Effective upon approval by the electors.

Mar 19 1997 Read in Full a First Time

Referred to Rules May 08 Assigned to Revenue Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

Jul 02

2139 HJR-0013

HJR-0013 **BUGIELSKI, BLACK AND BRADY.**

ILCON Art. III, Sec. 2.5 new

Proposes to amend the Suffrage and Elections Article of the Illinois Constitution. Provides that if a person has been adjudged mentally incompetent by a court with jurisdiction to decide that person's mental capacity and if that person has not been restored to mental competency as a matter of record, then that person shall lose the right to vote, which right shall be restored after the person has been restored to mental competency as a matter of record. Effective upon approval by electors.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)

HJRCA 13 creates a "local organization and structure

mandate" which does not require State reimbursement under the

State Mandates Act.

Apr 08 1997 Read in Full a First Time

Apr 09 May 07 Referred to Rules

Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law Fiscal Note Requested CROSS St Mandate Fis Nte ReqCROSS Judicial Note Request CROSS

Recommended do adopt 010-000-000

Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt

May 12

St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Jul 02

Cal Ord 2nd Rdg-Shr Dbt Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

Jul 22

Added As A Co-sponsor BLACK Added As A Co-sponsor BRADY

HJR-0014 BRADY.

ILCON Art. VI, Sec. 15

Proposes to amend the Judiciary Article of the Illinois Constitution. Provides that the Courts Commission shall consist of 7 members appointed as follows: 2 Appellate Court Judges appointed by that Court, 2 Circuit Judges appointed by the Chief Judges of the Judicial Circuits, and 3 citizens appointed by the Supreme Court. Provides for a like number of alternates to serve if a member is disqualified. Provides for 4-year staggered terms. Allows for appeal of Commission decisions to the Supreme Court or, if a Supreme Court Judge is subject to discipline, to a Special Panel of Appellate Court Judges. Both the Judicial Inquiry Board and the Judge may appeal. Requires the Commission to adopt comprehensive rules. Makes other changes. Effective upon approval of the electors.
May 19 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 19 1997 May 20 Read in Full a First Time

Referred to Rules

May 29

Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law

Jul 02

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HIR-0015 MCCARTHY - BOLAND - SKINNER.

ILCON Art. VI, Sec. 12.5 new

Proposes to amend the Judiciary Article of the Illinois Constitution to permit the recall of elected judges, initiated by petition and determined at elections designated by law at which other persons may seek election for the remainder of the judge's term. Effective upon voter approval.

Filed With Clerk May 28 1997

Added As A Joint Sponsor BOLAND Added As A Co-sponsor SKINNER

Read in Full a First Time

Referred to Rules

May 29 Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law Jul 02 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HJR-0016 MADIGAN.MJ.

ILCON Art. VI, Sec. 15

Proposes to amend the Judiciary Article of the Illinois Constitution regarding the Courts Commission. Makes a technical change. Effective upon approval by the electors of this State.

May 30 1997 Filed With Clerk

Read in Full a First Time

Referred to Rules

May 31 Jul 02 Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS

SJR-0001 CARROLL - BOWLES. (SEE SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS TO AMEND THE CONSTITUTION WHICH PRECEDE THE SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS.)

SJR-0002 DUDYCZ.

Calls for the return of the Senate on Tuesday, January 28, 1997, at 12:00 o'clock noon; and the House on Wednesday, January 29, 1997, at 12:30 p.m.

Jan 23 1997 Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 3-6(A)

Resolution adopted

Arrive House

Hse Sponsor CURRIE

Resolution adopted

Adopted both Houses

SJR-0003 WATSON – KLEMM. (SEE SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS TO AMEND THE CONSTITUTION WHICH PRECEDE THE SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS.)

SJR-0004 DONAHUE.

Provides for the continued studies of the Task Force on Global Climate Change until December 31, 1998.

Jan 28 1997 Referred to Rules Jan 29 Assigned to Environment & Energy Feb₀₆ Postponed Feb 28 Postponed Mar 06 Be Adopted 010-000-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Apr 10 Resolution adopted Arrive House Apr 11 Hse Sponsor TENHOUSE Referred to Rules Apr 14 Assigned to Environment & Energy May 08 Recommended do adopt 023-000-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted 116-000-000 May 23

Adopted both Houses

SJR-0005 MAITLAND.

Urges Congress to pass a U.S. Constitutional Amendment that prohibits federal courts from ordering the levy or increase of State and local taxes.

 Jan 28 1997
 Referred to Rules

 Jan 29
 Assigned to Executive

 Feb 06
 Be Adopted 009-002-000

 Place Cal Order Resolutions
 Apr 10

 Resolution adopted 052-001-000

Arrive House

Apr 11 Hse Sponsor BRADY

Assigned to Rules

Apr 14 Assigned to Judiciary I - Civil Law Jul 02 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

SJR-0006 MAHAR. (SEE SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS TO AMEND THE CONSTITUTION WHICH PRECEDE THE SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS.)

SJR-0007 WEAVER.S.

Calls for the return of the Senate on Tuesday, February 4, 1997, at 12:00 o'clock noon; and the House on Monday, February 3, 1997, at 12:00 o'clock noon in perfunctory session; then on Tuesday, February 4, 1997, at 12:30 p.m.

Jan 30 1997 Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 3-6(A)

Resolution adopted

Arrive House

Hse Sponsor CURRIE

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

Adopted both Houses

SJR-0008 KLEMM.

Creates an Election Reform Task Force. Feb 05 1997

Referred to Rules

Feb 19
Feb 28
Mar 06
Mar 13
Postponed
Postponed
Postponed
Committee Executive
Poet 15
Refer to Rules/Rul 3-9(b)

SJR-0009 DILLARD. (SEE SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS TO AMEND THE CONSTITUTION WHICH PRECEDE THE SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS.)

SJR-0010 PHILIP AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Senator Harry "Babe" Woodyard of Chrisman.

Feb 06 1997 Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 3-6(A)

Resolution adopted

Arrive House

Hse Sponsor BLACK

Added As A Joint Sponsor WEAVER,MIKE Added As A Joint Sponsor MADIGAN,MJ Added As A Joint Sponsor DANIELS Resolution adopted

Adopted both Houses

SJR-0011 LINK.

Requires the SIU College of Agriculture to report to the General Assembly the results of a study to determine the potential for using zebra mussels to reduce the odor emanating from animal waste.

 Feb 06 1997
 Referred to Rules

 Feb 19
 Assigned to Education

 Mar 05
 Be Adopted 009-000-000

 Place Cal Order Resolutions
 Apr 10

 Resolution adopted 056-000-000

Arrive House

Apr 14 Hse Sponsor WOOLARD

Referred to Rules

Apr 30 Assigned to Agriculture & Conservation
Recommended do adopt 014-000-000
Place Cal Order Resolutions

May 23 Resolution adopted 110-004-000

Adopted both Houses

SIR-0012 DONAHUE.

Calls for the return of the Senate on Friday, February 7 and 19, in perfunctory sessions, then on Wednesday, February 26, 1997 at 12:00 o'clock noon; and the House on Monday, February 10, 11, 13 and 24, in perfunctory sessions, then on Tuesday, February 18, 1997 at 12:30 p.m.; then on Tuesday, February 18, 1997, and Wednesday, February 19, 1997.

Feb 06 1997 Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 3-6(A)

Resolution adopted

Arrive House

Hse Sponsor CURRIE

Resolution adopted

Adopted both Houses

SJR-0013 LAUZEN. (SEE SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS TO AMEND THE CONSTITUTION WHICH PRECEDE THE SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS.)

SJR-0014 LAUZEN. (SEE SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS TO AMEND THE CONSTITUTION WHICH PRECEDE THE SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS.)

SJR-0015 DILLARD. (SEE SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS TO AMEND THE CONSTITUTION WHICH PRECEDE THE SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS.)

SJR-0016 FITZGERALD - LAUZEN. (SEE SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS TO AMEND THE CONSTITUTION WHICH PRECEDE THE SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS.)

SJR-0017 WELCH.

Directs that any education funding reform consider also reduction of corporate welfare and the resulting savings to the State which could be applied to fund schools, improve equity or reduce property taxes.

Feb 27 1997 Referred to Rules
Mar 05 Assigned to Executive
Mar 13 Postponed
Apr 25 Postponed
Committee Executive

Dec 15 Committee Executive
Refer to Rules/Rul 3-9(b)

SJR-0018 MAITLAND.

Requires that any electronic system of mortgage registration in Illinois shall be carried out in a fashion that will not impede current systems of recording documents affecting title to real property with the county clerk or recorder.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Makes technical change.

Feb 27 1997 Referred to Rules
Mar 05 Assigned to Executive

Mar 13 Amendment No.01 EXECUTIVE S Adopted Be Adopted as Amended 010-000-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Apr 10 Resolution Adopted-Amended

Arrive House

Apr 15 Hse Sponsor BRUNSVOLD

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Local Government

Apr 18 Added As A Joint Sponsor CROSS

Jul 02 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

SJR-0019 MAITLAND - PHILIP - MOLARO.

Authorizes the Pension Laws Commission to convene in closed session to consider personnel matters during no more than 3 scheduled meetings during the period from March 1 through March 31, 1997.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Extends the period to schedule the meetings through May 15, 1997.

Feb 28 1997 Referred to Rules

Approved for Consideration SRUL Place Cal Order Resolutions

2/3'S VOTE REQ.

Resolution adopted 047-006-001

Arrive House

Mar 04 Hse Sponsor MURPHY

Referred to Rules
Mar 05 Assigned to Personnel & Pensions

Apr 18 Amendment No.01 PERS PENSION H Adopted Be Adopted as Amended 010-000-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Apr 23 Resolution Adopted-Amended

Apr 24 Sec. Desk Concurrence 01

Apr 25 Filed with Secretary

Mtn concur - House Amend
Motion referred to SRUL

Mtn concur - House Amend

Be approved consideration

Motion Filed Concur

2/3 VOTE REQUIRED

S Concurs in H Amend. 01/055-000-000

Adopted both Houses

SJR-0020 WEAVER,S.

Calls for the return of the Senate on Tuesday, March 4, 1997, at 12:00 o'clock noon; and the House in perfunctory on Monday, March 3, 1997, at 12:00 o'clock noon; and then on Tuesday, March 4, 1997, at 12:30 o'clock p.m.

Feb 28 1997 Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 3-6(A)

Resolution adopted

Hse Sponsor CURRIE

Arrive House

Resolution adopted

Adopted both Houses

2145 SJR-0021

SJR-0021 O'MALLEY - LAUZEN.

Creates the Corporate Subsidy Reform Commission to review all tax expenditures by the State and report to the General Assembly by February 1, 1998.

Mar 06 1997 Referred to Rules

Added as Chief Co-sponsor LAUZEN

Mar 12 Assigned to Executive

Apr 25 Postponed May 01 Postponed May 08 Postponed

Committee Executive
Dec 15 Refer to Rules/Rul 3-9(b)

SJR-0022 DUDYCZ.

Supports the law enforcement accreditation process of the Commission on Accreditation for Law Enforcement Agencies, Inc.

Mar 14 1997

Mar 17

Apr 25

Be Adopted 011-000-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

May 13

Resolution adopted 057-000-000

Arrive House

May 14 Hse Sponsor MCAULIFFE

Referred to Rules

May 29 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Jul 02 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

Oct 29 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Nov 12 Be Adopted 008-000-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions
Nov 14 Resolution adopted

Adopted both Houses

SJR-0023 CRONIN. (SEE SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS TO AMEND THE CONSTITUTION WHICH PRECEDE THE SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS.)

SJR-0024 CARROLL - BERMAN - LINK.

Requests Switzerland, both the government and its citizenry, to make a full accounting of Swiss bank's handling of Jewish funds deposited during World War II. Urges Swiss government to implore the citizens to condemn any anti-Semetic statements within the country.

Mar 20 1997 Referred to Rules
May 14 Assigned to Executive

May 21 Postponed

Committee Executive
Dec 15 Refer to Rules/Rul 3-9(b)

SJR-0025 DONAHUE.

Calls for the return of the Senate on Wednesday, April 9, 1997, at 12:00 o'clock noon; and the House on Tuesday, April 8, 1997, at 12:30 p.m. and then on Wednesday, April 9, 1997.

Mar 20 1997 Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 3-6(A)

Mar 21 Hse Sponsor CURRIE Resolution adopted

Arrive House

Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

Adopted both Houses

SJR-0026 WEAVER,S.

Calls for the return of the Senate on Wednesday, April 23, 1997, at 12:00 o'clock noon; and for the House, upon its adjournment April 12, to return into regular Sessions on April 14, 15, 16, 17, 18, 19, 22 and 23.

Apr 10 1997 Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 3-6(A)

Resolution adopted

Arrive House

Apr 11 Hse Sponsor CURRIE Resolution adopted

Adopted both Houses

2146 SJR-0027

SJR-0027 CRONIN.

Calls for the General Assembly to act on the Spring 1997 Mandate Waiver Report within the time frame outlined in Section 2-3.25g.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 2

Disapproves a waiver request submitted by Community Unit School District 300 concerning the 10-year life safety survey. Deletes provisions relating to acting within a specified time frame. Apr 23 1997 Referred to Rules

Apr 23 1997		Referred to Rules	
Apr 30		Assigned to Education	•
May 09		Be Adopted 010-000-000	
		Place Cal Order Resolution	ons
May 12	Filed with Secretary		
•	Amendment No.01	BERMAN	
	Amendment referred		
May 13	Amendment No.01	BERMAN	
,	Rules refers to	SESE	
May 14	Amendment No.01	BERMAN	
1414y 14	Amendment 1 10.01	Postponed	
May 20	Filed with Secretary	Tostpolica	
May 20	Amendment No.02	CRONIN	
	Amendment referred		
	Amendment No.02	CRONIN	
	Rules refers to	SESE	
	Amendment No.01	BERMAN	
		Postponed	
	Amendment No.02	CRONIN	
		Be adopted	
	Amendment No.02	CRONIN	Adopted
	Resolution Adopted-Amen	ded 058-000-000	
	Tabled Pursuant to Rule5-	4(A) SA 01	
	Resolution Adopted-Amen	ded 058-000-000	
May 21	Arrive House		
	Hse Sponsor PHELPS		
	•	Referred to Rules	
May 22		Assigned to Elementary &	& Secondary
•		Education	•
Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 21(A)(1)		ile 21(A)(1)	
	Recommended do adopt 01:		13-005-000
		Place Cal Order Resolution	
		Resolution adopted 093-0	
	Adopted both Houses	resolution adopted 095 0	2.001
	110000000000000000000000000000000000000		

CRONIN.

Calls for the General Assembly to thoroughly review the proposals included in the Spring 1997 Mandate Waiver Report.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Replaces everything. Disapproves specified mandates waiver requests contained in the Fall 1997 Mandate Waiver report of the State Board of Education and its addendum.

Α	Apr 23 1997		Referred to Rules	
A	Apr 30		Assigned to Education	
N	/lay 09		Be Adopted 010-000-000	
	-		Place Cal Order Resolutions	
N	May 12	Filed with Secretary		
	-	Amendment No.01	BERMAN	
		Amendment referred	to SRUL	
N	Nay 13	Amendment No.01	BERMAN	
		Rules refers to	SESE	
N	/Iay 14	Amendment No.01	BERMAN	
	-		Postponed	
N	May 20	Amendment No.01	BERMAN	
	•		Postponed	
			Place Cal Order Resolutions	
J	ul 02		Refer to Rules/Rul 3-9(b)	
		Tabled Pursuant to Rule5-4(A) SA 01		

Committee Rules

Oct 30 Filed with Secretary Amendment No.02 CRONIN -BERMAN Amendment referred to SRUL Approved for Consideration SRUL Amendment No.02 CRONIN

-BERMAN

Be approved consideration

Place Cal Order Resolutions Amendment No.02 CRONIN

-BERMAN Adopted

Resolution Adopted-Amended 057-000-000

Arrive House

Nov 13 Hse Sponsor PHELPS

Added As A Joint Sponsor COWLISHAW

Referred to Rules

Nov 14 Recommends Consideration HRUL

Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

Adopted both Houses

SJR-0029 DONAHUE.

Nov 12

Calls for the return of both Houses on Tuesday, April 29, 1997; the Senate at 12:00 o'clock noon and House at 12:30 o'clock p.m.

Apr 25 1997 Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 3-6(A)

Resolution adopted

Arrive House Hse Sponsor CURRIE

Adopted both Houses

Resolution adopted

SJR-0030 BERMAN.

Disapproves the report WM197-0578 pertaining to the Health/Life Safety Code submitted by Community Unit School District 300.

Apr 29 1997

May 01 1997

Referred to Rules

Deferred to Dules

SJR-0031 MAHAR - KARPIEL.

Establishes a Joint Committee on Natural Gas Utility Regulatory Reform to consider reports or studies of the evolution of the natural gas industry and changes in its regulatory framework. Calls for a report to the General Assembly by January 1, 1998.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Provides that the members of the Joint Committee shall serve without compensation, but may be reimbursed for their necessary expenses. Also makes a technical correction.

May Ox 1777	Referred to Ruics	
May 14	Assigned to Executive	
May 20	Added as Chief Co-sponsor KARPIEL	
May 21	Amendment No.01 EXECUTIVE S Adopted	
·	Be Adopted as Amended 013-000-000	
	Place Cal Order Resolutions	
May 23	Resolution Adopted-Amended 058-000-000	
May 27	Arrive House	
May 28	Hse Sponsor NOVAK	
•	Referred to Rules	
May 31	Assigned to Environment & Energy	
Jul 02	Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL	

SJR-0032 SEVERNS AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Mrs. Fave Daily of Lovington.

May 01 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

Arrive House

Hse Sponsor CURRY, JULIE

May 06 Referred to Rules May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Jun 01

Resolution adopted

Adopted both Houses

SJR-0033 DONAHUE.

Calls for the return of both Houses on Tuesday, May 6, 1997, the Senate at 12:00 o'clock noon; and the House at 12:30 o'clock p.m.

May 01 1997 Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 3-6(A)

Resolution adopted

Arrive House

Hse Sponsor CURRIE

Resolution adopted

Adopted both Houses

SJR-0034 JONES AND REA.

Urges Congress to ensure that the national workforce system programs be restructured.

May 07 1997 Referred to Rules May 08 Added As A Co-sponsor REA May 14 Assigned to Executive Be Adopted 011-000-000 May 21 Place Cal Order Resolutions May 23 Resolution adopted

Arrive House

Hse Sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

Adopted both Houses

SJR-0035 PARKER.

Jun 01

Creates the Cancer Clinical Trials Task Force to study the cost of cancer treatment using valid cancer clinical trials. Requires a report to the Governor and General Assembly by February 1, 1999.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Changes the reporting date to January 1, 1999, rather than February 1, 1999. Removes authority for the Task Force to accept gifts, grants and other funds from any public or private source. Provides that members of the Task Force shall serve without compensation, but may be reimbursed for necessary expenses.

May 07 1997 Referred to Rules May 14 Assigned to Executive May 21 Amendment No.01 EXECUTIVE

Adopted Be Adopted as Amended 013-000-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution Adopted-Amended 058-000-000 May 23

May 27 Arrive House

Hse Sponsor ERWIN Added As A Joint Sponsor ZICKUS

May 29 Referred to Rules

May 31 Assigned to Human Services

Jul 02 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

SJR-0036 DEMUZIO.

Disapproves the requests made by school districts under Section 2-3.25g of the School Code for waivers of mandates pertaining to school nurses. May 09 1997

Referred to Rules

DONAHUE. SJR-0037

Calls for the return of both Houses on Monday, May 12, 1997; the Senate at 3:00 o'clock p.m.; the House at 1:00 o'clock p.m.

May 09 1997 Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 3-6(A)

Resolution adopted

Arrive House

Hse Sponsor CURRIE

Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

Adopted both Houses

2149 SJR-0038

SJR-0038 LAUZEN.

Creates the Silver-Haired Legislature to advise the Governor and the the General Assembly on issues of concern to all citizens.

nbly on issues of concern to all citiz

May 13 1997

May 14

May 21

May 21

Committee Executive

Dec 15

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Executive

Postponed

Committee Executive

Refer to Rules/Rul 3-9(b)

SJR-0039 FARLEY - SEVERNS - DEL VALLE - COLLINS - CULLERTON.

Requests the Illinois General Assembly to adopt an anti-discrimination clause in hiring practices within the employment practices of the State of Illinois.

May 13 1997

Referred to Rules

SJR-0040 DONAHUE.

Calls for the return of both Houses on Tuesday, May 27, 1997, at 1:00 o'clock p.m.

May 23 1997 Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 3-6(A)

Resolution adopted

Arrive House

Hse Sponsor CURRIE

Resolution adopted

Adopted both Houses

SJR-0041 BERMAN.

Disapproves the mandate waiver request pertaining to Licensed Practical Nurses submitted by Prairie Hill Elementary School District 144.

Oct 16 1997

Referred to Rules

SJR-0042 LAUZEN.

Urges Congress to enact legislation to abolish the Internal Revenue Code by December 31, 2000 and replace it with an improved method of taxation.

Nov 12 1997

Referred to Rules

SJR-0043 CULLERTON. (SEE SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS TO AMEND THE CONSTITUTION WHICH PRECEDE THE SENATE JOINT RESOLUTIONS.)

SJR-0044 MAITLAND - PHILIP.

Creates a Host Committee for the National Conference of State Legislatures annual conference to be held in Chicago, Illinois in the year 2000.

Nov 14 1997 Jan 15 1998 Referred to Rules Assigned to Executive

SJR-0045 WEAVER,S.

Calls for the return of the House in perfunctory session on Tuesday, January 6, 1998; and both Houses on Wednesday, January 14, 1998.

Nov 14 1997 Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 3-6(A)

Resolution adopted

Nov 15

Jan 15

Arrive House

Hse Sponsor CURRIE

Verified

Resolution adopted 060-057-000

Adopted both Houses

SJR-0046 RADOGNO - PHILIP - WALSH,T AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of a former leader, Terrel E. "Tec" Clarke of Western Springs. Nov 14 1997 Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 3-6(A)

Resolution adopted

Arrive House

Jan 14 1998 Hse Sponsor LYONS, EILEEN

Added As A Joint Sponsor ZICKUS

Added As A Joint Sponsor Zier

SJR-0047 MYERS, JANDALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Brian Plawer.

Jan 14 1998

Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

Arrive House

Hse Sponsor BLACK

Added As A Joint Sponsor RIGHTER

HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTIONS

HJR-0001 DART.

Creates the Commission on Review of the Juvenile Court Act.

Jan 08 1997 Filed With Clerk

Jan 24 Referred to Rules

Feb 26 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Jul 02 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HJR-0002 BRUNSVOLD.

Calls for the return of the House on Tuesday, January 14, 1997 at 12:00 o'clock noon into Perfunctory Session; then into regular Sessions on Wednesday, January 15, at 12:30 o'clock p.m., Thursday, January 16, and Wednesday, January 22, at 12:30 o'clock p.m.; and the return of the Senate on Wednesday, January 22, at 11:30 o'clock a.m.

Jan 08 1997

First reading

Referred to Rules

Jan 09 Approved for Consideration Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

Arrive Senate

Sen Sponsor DUDYCZ

Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 3-6(A)

Resolution adopted

Adopted both Houses

HJR-0003 DAVIS, STEVE.

Creates a Government Investment Policy Review Committee of 12 legislators to review and recommend changes in investment laws pertaining to State, local, and school district governments.

Jan 15 1997 Filed With Clerk

Jan 16 Referred to Rules

Feb 26 Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Jul 02 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HIR-0004 CURRIE.

Calls for the House and Senate to convene into Joint Session on Wednesday, January 22, 1997 at 12:00 o'clock noon, to hear the State of the State Report.

Jan 21 1997

Filed With Clerk Jan 22 Referred to Rules

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

Arrive Senate

Sen Sponsor WEAVER.S

Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 3-6(A)

Resolution adopted

Adopted both Houses

HJR-0005 DEERING - WOOLARD - BOST - TURNER, JOHN.

Extends the reporting date of the Task Force on Weights and Measures from January 1, 1997 to May 31, 1997.

Jan 30 1997 Filed With Clerk

Feb 04 Referred to Rules

Feb 26 Assigned to Agriculture & Conservation

Mar 12 Be Adopted 015-000-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Added As A Joint Sponsor WOOLARD May 16

Added As A Co-sponsor BOST

Added As A Co-sponsor TURNER JOHN

May 23 Resolution adopted

May 28 Arrive Senate Chief Sponsor BURZYNSKI

Referred to Rules

HJR-0006 DAVIS, STEVE - HOLBROOK.

Urges Congress to continue funding Social Security in its present form and to not "privatize" Social Security.

Jan 29 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

Feb 26 Assigned to Labor & Commerce

Added As A Joint Sponsor HOLBROOK

Mar 13 Motion Do Adopt-Lost 007-011-002 HLBC

Remains in CommiLabor & Commerce

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL Jul 02

HIR.0007 NOLAND - HUGHES.

Petitions Congress to adopt an amendment to the Constitution requiring the adoption of a balanced federal budget for each fiscal year.

Jan 29 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules Jan 30 Added As A Joint Sponsor HUGHES Feb 26 Assigned to Revenue

Jul 02 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HIR-0008 BIGGINS - BUGIELSKI - SCHOENBERG - DEUCHLER - WINKEL AND GASH.

Creates a Public Investor Task Force to review pertinent law governing the investment of Illinois public funds.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Corrects reference to the Illinois Credit Union League. Provides that members of the Public Investor Task Force shall serve without compensation but shall be entitled to reimbursement for actual and necessary expenses incurred in the performance of their duties.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 2

Feb 03 1997

Allows reimbursement of General Assembly members of the Task Force (instead of all members). Filed With Clerk

	1 60 03 1777	I HOU WILL CICIK		
			Referred to Rules	
	Feb 18	Added As A Joint Sponsor	BUGIELSKI	
Added As A Co-sponso				
		Added As A Co-sponsor D		
	Feb 26	Assigned to Financial Institutions		
	Mar 12	Amendment No.01	FIN INSTIT H	Adopted
	Mai 12	Tunchament 1 (0.01	Be Adopted as Amended	
			Place Cal Order Resolution	
	Apr 10	Amandment No.02		0113
	Apr 10	10 Amendment No.02 BIGGINS Amendment referred to HRUL		
		Amendment referred		
		4 ° 1 . 1 . 100	Place Cal Order Resolution	ons
	Apr 11	Amendment No.02	BIGGINS	
			Be adopted	
		,	Place Cal Order Resolution	ons
	Apr 24	Added As A Co-sponsor W		
		Amendment No.02	BIGGINS	Adopted
		Resolution Adopted-Amended 116-000-000 Added As A Co-sponsor GASH		
	Apr 29	Arrive Senate		*
		Chief Sponsor MAITLAN	ID	
		Cinci openior management	Referred to Rules	
	Apr 30		Assigned to Financial Ins	titutions
	May 08		Be Adopted 009-000-000	
	may 00		Place Cal Order Resolution	
			Theo car ofact Resoluti	VIID

HIR-0009 GRANBERG.

May 13

Mourns the death of Reverend Eugene L. Bungay of Breese. Father Bungay served the Belleville Diocese from 1958 until his retirement in 1991.

Resolution adopted 054-000-000

Feb 11 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 May 31 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted Jun 01

Adopted both Houses

2153 HJR-0010

HIR-0010 RYDER.

Recognizes Jacksonville Developmental Center on the occasion of its 150th anniversary.

Feb 20 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 May 31 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HIR-0011 MADIGAN.MJ.

Mourns the death of Albert Shanker, President of the American Federation of Teachers.

Feb 28 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 May 31 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HJR-0012 HOWARD.

Urges the Illinois Congressional Delegation to support the passage of federal legislation which extends the boundaries of the Illinois and Michigan Canal National Heritage Corridor from Harlem Avenue to Lake Michigan.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1

Includes information about the Calumet Ecological Park. Makes other changes.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1

Makes technical changes.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 2

Makes technical changes.

Feb 28 1997

Referred to Rules Mar 05 Assigned to Environment & Energy

Mar 20 Be Adopted 023-000-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

HOWARD May 12 Amendment No.01 Amendment referred to HRUL

Filed With Clerk

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Amendment No.01 **HOWARD** May 13

Be adopted

HOWARD Amendment No.01 Adopted Resolution Adopted-Amended

Arrive Senate

May 14 Chief Sponsor TROTTER

Referred to Rules May 23 Assigned to Executive

May 30 Amendment No.01 EXECÚTIVE S Adopted

Amendment No.02 **EXECUTIVE** S Adopted Be Adopted as Amended 011-000-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution Adopted-Amended

Arrive House

Place Cal Order Concurrence 01,02

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL Jul 02 Nov 12

Recommends Consideration HRUL

Motion Filed Concur

Motion referred to HRUL

Be approved consideration

Place Cal Order Concurrence 01.02

H Concurs in S Amend, 01.02/118-000-000

Adopted both Houses

HJR-0013 HOWARD.

Nov 14

Urges the Illinois Congressional Delegation to support the passage of federal legislation which extends the defined boundaries of the Illinois and Michigan Canal National Heritage Corridor from Harlem Avenue to Lake Michigan.

Feb 28 1997 Filed With Clerk

Mar 05 Assigned to Environment & Energy

Jul 02 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HJR-0014 CURRIE.

Calls for both Houses to convene in Joint Session on Wednesday, March 5, 1997 at the hour of 12:00 o'clock noon, for the purpose of hearing his Excellency Governor Jim Edgar present to the General Assembly his Budget Message for Fiscal Year 1998.

Mar 04 1997 Mar 05 Referred to Rules Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

Arrive Senate

Sen Sponsor WEAVER,S

Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 3-6(A)

Resolution adopted

Adopted both Houses

HJR-0015 MCAULIFFE - DANIELS - CAPPARELLI - SAVIANO - BURKE.

Renames the Chicago North Drivers License Facility as the Roger P. McAuliffe

Drivers License Facility.

Apr 18

May 22

Mar 04 1997 Referred to Rules

Mar 05 Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Mar 20 Be Adopted 013-000-000
Place Cal Order Resolutions

Added As A Joint Sponsor DANIELS Added As A Co-sponsor CAPPARELLI Added As A Co-sponsor SAVIANO

Added As A Co-sponsor BURKE

May 23 Resolution adopted 117-000-000

May 28 Arrive Senate

Chief Sponsor DUDYCZ

May 30 Referred to Rules
Assigned to Executive

Re-referred to Rules

Approved for Consideration SRUL Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted 058-000-000

Adopted both Houses

HJR-0016 CURRIE.

Jun 01

Calls for the return of the House in perfunctory session on Friday, March 7 and Monday, the 10th, at 12:00 o'clock noon, and then on Tuesday, March 11, 1997, at 12:30 o'clock p.m.; and the Senate in perfunctory on Friday, March 7, 1997, and then on Tuesday, March 11, 1997, at 12:00 o'clock noon.

Mar 06 1997 Resolution adopted

Arrive Senate

Sen Sponsor DONAHUE

Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 3-6(A)

Resolution adopted

Adopted both Houses

HJR-0017 CURRIE.

Calls for the return of the House on Tuesday, March 18, 1997 at 12:30 o'clock p.m. and of the Senate on Friday, March 14, 1997, then on Monday, March 17, then on Tuesday, March 18, 1997 at 12:00 o'clock noon.

Mar 13 1997 Filed With Clerk

Resolution adopted

Mar 14 Arrive Senate

Sen Sponsor WEAVER,S

Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 3-6(A)

Resolution adopted

Adopted both Houses

2155 HJR-0018

HJR-0018 FEIGENHOLTZ - CURRIE - LANG - SCHOENBERG - RONEN, GASH, ERWIN, GIGLIO, SLONE AND SCULLY.

Requests Switzerland, both the government and its citizenry, to make a full accounting of Swiss bank's handling of Jewish funds deposited during World War II. Urges Swiss government to implore the citizens to condemn any anti-Semetic statements within the country.

Mar 20 1997 Added As A Joint Sponsor LANG Added As A Co-sponsor SCHOENBERG Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor GASH Added As A Co-sponsor ERWIN Added As A Co-sponsor GIGLIO Added As A Co-sponsor SLONE Mar 21 Filed With Clerk Referred to Rules Mar 25 Joint Sponsor Changed to CURRIE Added As A Co-sponsor GASH Added As A Co-sponsor SCULLY Apr 08 Assigned to State Govt Admin & Election Refrm Apr 25 Recommended do adopt 012-000-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions May 07 Resolution adopted May 08 Arrive Senate Chief Sponsor CARROLL Referred to Rules Assigned to Executive May 12 Added as Chief Co-sponsor BERMAN Added as Chief Co-sponsor LINK May 13 Added as Chief Co-sponsor CULLERTON May 21 Be Adopted 013-000-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions May 23 Resolution adopted Adopted both Houses

DEERING - HARTKE - GRANBERG - O'BRIEN - NOVAK. HJR-0019

Urges the President and Directors of Amtrak to maintain the Reservation Sales Call Center in Illinois.

Apr 08 1997 Filed With Clerk

> Referred to Rules Added As A Joint Sponsor HARTKE Added As A Co-sponsor GRANBERG Added As A Co-sponsor O'BRIEN Added As A Co-sponsor NOVAK

Apr 09 Assigned to Transportation & Motor Vehicles

Jul 02 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HJR-0020 RYDER - MYERS.

Jun 01

Urges Congress to pass the Blind Persons Earnings Equity Act.

Filed With Clerk Apr 23 1997

Added As A Joint Sponsor MYERS

Referred to Rules Assigned to Human Services May 01 May 07 Recommended do adopt 009-000-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions May 23 Resolution adopted

May 28 Arrive Senate

Chief Sponsor DEMUZIO

Added as Chief Co-sponsor DONAHUE

Referred to Rules May 29 Assigned to Executive May 30 Held in committee

Re-referred to Rules Approved for Consideration SRUL

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

Adopted both Houses

HJR-0021 **2156**

HJR-0021 CAPPARELLI – MADIGAN,MJ – LYONS,JOSEPH – BUGIELSKI – SAVI-ANO – SANTIAGO, BURKE, LOPEZ, MCAULIFFE, BRADLEY AND ALL OTHER MEMBERS OF THE HOUSE.

Welcomes Archbishop Francis E. George, as leader of the Chicago Archdiocese.

Apr 24 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor LYONS, JOSEPH Added As A Co-sponsor BUGIELSKI Added As A Co-sponsor SAVIANO Added As A Co-sponsor SANTIAGO Added As A Co-sponsor BURKE Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor MCAULIFFE Added As A Co-sponsor BRADLEY

Added As A Co-sponsor AOMH

Referred to Rules
Apr 25 Joint Sponsor Changed to MADIGAN,MJ

Apr 25 Joint Sponsor Changed to MADIGAN,MJ
May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions
Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HJR-0022 SCHAKOWSKY.

Urges Congress to ensure that the national workforce system programs be restructured.

Apr 29 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 01 Referred to Rules

May 08 Assigned to Labor & Commerce

Jul 02 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HJR-0023 BIGGINS.

Directs the Economic and Fiscal Commission to study the costs of repairing and reprogramming the State's software and computers for the date change at the turn of the century.

May 07 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 08 Referred to Rules

May 14 Assigned to State Govt Admin & Election Refrm

May 22 Re-committed to Rules

HJR-0024 PHELPS – COWLISHAW – HANNIG – RYDER – WOOLARD, CROTTY, HOEFT, MAUTINO, MITCHELL AND WEAVER, MIKE.

Directs the Illinois State Board of Education to fund, on a one-time only basis, supplemental GED grants. Directs the Illinois State Board of Education, the Regional Offices of Education, and other agencies involved in the GED program to examine the fiscal structure of the GED program in order to identify and propose a long term solution to the fiscal problems within the GED program.

May 07 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor COWLISHAW
Added As A Co-sponsor HANNIG
Added As A Co-sponsor RYDER
Added As A Co-sponsor WOOLARD
Added As A Co-sponsor CROTTY
Added As A Co-sponsor HOEFT
Added As A Co-sponsor MAUTINO
Added As A Co-sponsor MITCHELL

Added As A Co-sponsor WEAVER, MIKE

May 08 Referred to Rules

May 14 Assigned to Elementary & Secondary

Education

May 22 Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 21(A)(1)
Recommended do adopt 018-000-001

Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted 118-000-000

May 27 Arrive Senate

Chief Sponsor O'DANIEL

May 29 Referred to Rules
Assigned to Executive
May 30 Held in committee
Re-referred to Rules

Approved for Consideration SRUL

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted 055-000-000

Adopted both Houses

HJR-0025 RYDER.

Disapproves the requests made by school districts under Section 2-3.25g of the School Code for waivers of mandates pertaining to school nurses.

May 09 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 22

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Elementary & Secondary Education

Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 21(A)(1)

Committee Elementary & Secondary Education

Jul 02

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HJR-0026

MCKEON – MURPHY – KUBIK – MULLIGAN – BEAUBIEN, ACEVEDO, BOLAND, BUGIELSKI, BURKE, CURRIE, DART, DAVIS, MONIQUE, DAVIS, STEVE, ERWIN, FANTIN, FEIGENHOLTZ, FRITCHEY, GILES, HOLBROOK, HOWARD, JONES, LOU, JONES, SHIRLEY, KENNER, LANG, LOPEZ, LYONS, JOSEPH, MAUTINO, MOORE, EUGENE, MORROW, PUGH, RONEN, SANTIAGO, SCHAKOWSKY, SCHOENBERG, SCOTT, SILVA, STROGER AND YOUNGE.

Requests the Illinois General Assembly to adopt an anti-discrimination clause in hiring practices within the employment practices of the State of Illinois.

May 13 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor MURPHY

Added As A Co-sponsor KUBIK

Added As A Co-sponsor MULLIGAN

Added As A Co-sponsor BEAUBIEN

Added As A Co-sponsor ACEVEDO

Added As A Co-sponsor BOLAND

Added As A Co-sponsor BUGIELSKI

Added As A Co-sponsor BURKE Added As A Co-sponsor CURRIE

Added As A Co-sponsor DART

Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE

Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS, MONIQU

Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS, STEVE

Added As A Co-sponsor ERWIN

Added As A Co-sponsor FANTIN

Added As A Co-sponsor FEIGENHOLTZ

Added As A Co-sponsor FRITCHEY

Added As A Co-sponsor GILES

Added As A Co-sponsor HOLBROOK

Added As A Co-sponsor HOWARD

Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, LOU

Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, SHIRLEY

Added As A Co-sponsor KENNER Added As A Co-sponsor LANG

Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ

Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, JOSEPH

Added As A Co-sponsor MAUTINO

Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE, EUGENE

Added As A Co-sponsor MORROW

Added As A Co-sponsor PUGH

Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN

Added As A Co-sponsor SANTIAGO

Added As A Co-sponsor SCHAKOWSKY

Added As A Co-sponsor SCHOENBERG

Added As A Co-sponsor SCOTT

Added As A Co-sponsor SILVA

Added As A Co-sponsor STROGER

Added As A Co-sponsor YOUNGE

Referred to Rules

May 23

Assigned to Human Services

Jul 02

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HJR-0027 **2158**

HJR-0027 JONES, SHIRLEY - MCKEON - JONES, LOU - MURPHY - GILES.

Disapproves the request made under Section 2-3.25g of the School Code by City of Chicago Public School District 299 - Cook with respect to physical education.

May 15 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor MCKEON Added As A Co-sponsor JONES,LOU Added As A Co-sponsor MURPHY Added As A Co-sponsor GILES

May 22

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Elementary & Secondary Education

Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 21(A)(1)

Committee Elementary & Secondary

Education

Jul 02

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HJR-0028 LOPEZ.

Disapproves the request made under Section 2-3.25g of the School Code by Chicago Public School District 299 Cook with respect to physical education.

May 16 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 22

Referred to Rules Assigned to Elementary & Secondary

Education

Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 21(A)(1)

Committée Elementary & Secondary Education

Recommended do adopt 015-005-001 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jul 02

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HJR-0029 TURNER, ART.

Creates the Intermediate Intergovernmental Juvenile Affairs Authority to prepare a legislative proposal for the development of a continuum of community-based prevention and intervention services in each county of the State and for a system of regionalized detention in Illinois.

May 22 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

HJR-0030 ERWIN – MADIGAN,MJ – DANIELS – FRITCHEY – JONES,SHIRLEY, LYONS,JOSEPH, LOPEZ, SANTIAGO, SAVIANO, MCAULIFFE, CAPPA-RELLI, BUGIELSKI AND BROSNAHAN.

Designates the portion of Illinois Route 64 between Lake Shore Drive and Interstate 294 in Chicago as the Joseph Cardinal Bernardin Memorial Avenue which shall bear the name "Cardinal Bernardin Avenue".

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Makes technical changes.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Replaces text of resolution. Pays tribute to His Eminence Joseph Cardinal Bernardin by designating the portion of Illinois Route 64 which lies between Lake Shore Drive and Interstate 294 in Chicago as the Joseph Cardinal Bernardin Memorial Avenue which shall bear the name Cardinal Bernardin Avenue.

May 22 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor FRITCHEY

Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, SHIRLEY

Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ

Added As A Co-sponsor SANTIAGO Added As A Co-sponsor SAVIANO

Added As A Co-sponsor MCAULIFFE Added As A Co-sponsor CAPPARELLI

Added As A Co-sponsor BUGIELSKI Added As A Co-sponsor BROSNAHAN

Referred to Rules

Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, JOSEPH

May 23 Joint Sponsor Changed to MADIGAN,MJ Added As A Co-sponsor DANIELS

May 28

Approved for Consideration Place Cal Order Resolutions

May 31 Resolution adopted 117-000-000 Arrive Senate Chief Sponsor CULLERTON Referred to Rules Oct 16 Assigned to Executive Oct 28 Sponsor Removed CULLERTON Alt Chief Sponsor Changed GEO-KARIS Added as Chief Co-sponsor CULLERTON Oct 29 Amendment No.01 **EXECUTIVE** S Adopted Be Adopted as Amended 011-000-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Nov 14 Filed with Secretary Amendment No.02 GEO-KARIS Amendment referred to SRUL Amendment No.02 **GEO-KARIS** Be approved consideration Added as Chief Co-sponsor SEVERNS Amendment No.02 **GEO-KARIS** Adopted Resolution Adopted-Amended 059-000-000 Arrive House Place Cal Order Concurrence 01.02 Motion Filed Concur

Motion referred to HRUL Be approved consideration

Place Cal Order Concurrence 01,02

H Concurs in S Amend. 01,02/118-000-000 Adopted both Houses

HJR-0031 CURRIE.

Nov 15

Calls for the return of the House into Perfunctory Session on Thursday, October 16, 1997 and regular Session on Tuesday, October 28, 1997; and the return of the Senate on Thursday, October 16, 1997, then on Tuesday, October 28, 1997. Jun 01 1997 Resolution adopted

> Arrive Senate Chief Sponsor WEAVER,S

Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 3-6(A)

Resolution adopted

Adopted both Houses

HJR-0032 WOJCIK -- PANKAU -- PARKE.

Mourns the death of Vernon Laubenstein.

Sep 03 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor PANKAU

Added As A Co-sponsor PARKE

Oct 16 Nov 14 Referred to Rules

Recommends Consideration HRUL Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

Jan 14 1998 Arrive Senate

Chief Sponsor KARPIEL

Added As A Co-sponsor AND ALL SENATORS.

Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Jan 15

Resolution adopted

Adopted both Houses

HIR-0033 GASH.

Honors the Highland Park High School Class of 1947 as they celebrate their fiftieth anniversary reunion.

Oct 02 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16

Nov 14

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

HJR-0034 GRANBERG.

Urges the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) to study the effect of the 1996 USEPA Clean Air Act rules on agricultural communities. Oct 16 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

Oct 17 Assigned to Environment & Energy Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HJR-0035

MADIGAN,MJ – BOST – GRANBERG – NOVAK – O'BRIEN, CURRIE, HARTKE, DAVIS,STEVE, PHELPS, WOOLARD, BRUNSVOLD, JONES,LOU, LANG, SANTIAGO, TURNER,ART, ACEVEDO, BOLAND, BRADLEY, BROSNAHAN, BUGIELSKI, BURKE, CAPPARELLI, CROTTY, CURRY,JULIE, DART, DAVIS,MONIQUE, ERWIN, FANTIN, FEIGENHOLTZ, FLOWERS, FRITCHEY, GASH, GIGLIO, GILES, HANNIG, HOLBROOK, HOWARD, JONES,SHIRLEY, KENNER, LOPEZ, LYONS,JOSEPH, MAUTINO, MCCARTHY, MCGUIRE, MCKEON, MOORE,EUGENE, MORROW, MURPHY, PUGH, RONEN, SCHAKOWSKY, SCHOENBERG, SCOTT, SCULLY, SILVA, SLONE, SMITH,MICHAEL, STROGER, YOUNGE, REITZ AND ALL OTHER MEMBERS OF THE HOUSE.

Mourns the death of State Representative Terry Deering of DuBois, Illinois. Oct 17 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor CURRIE Added As A Co-sponsor GRANBERG Added As A Co-sponsor NOVAK Added As A Co-sponsor O'BRIEN Added As A Co-sponsor HARTKE Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS, STEVE Added As A Co-sponsor PHELPS Added As A Co-sponsor WOOLARD Added As A Co-sponsor BRUNSVOLD Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, LOU Added As A Co-sponsor LANG Added As A Co-sponsor SANTIAGO Added As A Co-sponsor TURNER, ART Added As A Co-sponsor BOST Added As A Co-sponsor ACEVEDO Added As A Co-sponsor BOLAND Added As A Co-sponsor BRADLEY Added As A Co-sponsor BROSNAHAN Added As A Co-sponsor BUGIELSKI Added As A Co-sponsor BURKE Added As A Co-sponsor CAPPARELLI Added As A Co-sponsor CROTTY Added As A Co-sponsor CURRY, JULIE Added As A Co-sponsor DART Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE Added As A Co-sponsor ERWIN Added As A Co-sponsor FANTIN Added As A Co-sponsor FEIGENHOLTZ Added As A Co-sponsor FLOWERS Added As A Co-sponsor FRITCHEY Added As A Co-sponsor GASH Added As A Co-sponsor GIGLIO Added As A Co-sponsor GILES Added As A Co-sponsor HANNIG Added As A Co-sponsor HOLBROOK Added As A Co-sponsor HOWARD Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, SHIRLEY Added As A Co-sponsor KENNÉR Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, JOSEPH Added As A Co-sponsor MAUTINO Added As A Co-sponsor MCCARTHY Added As A Co-sponsor MCGUIRE Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE, EUGENE Added As A Co-sponsor MORROW Added As A Co-sponsor MURPHY Added As A Co-sponsor PUGH

Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor SCHAKOWSKY Added As A Co-sponsor SCHOENBERG Oct 17—Cont. Added As A Co-sponsor SCOTT

Added As A Co-sponsor SCULLY Added As A Co-sponsor SILVA Added As A Co-sponsor SLONE

Added As A Co-sponsor SMITH, MICHAEL

Added As A Co-sponsor STROGER Added As A Co-sponsor YOUNGE Added As A Co-sponsor REITZ

Oct 28 Joint Sponsor Changed to BOST Added As A Co-sponsor CURRIE

Added As A Co-sponsor AOMH

Oct 29 Arrive Senate

Sen Sponsor LUECHTEFELD

Added As A Co-sponsor AND ALL SENATORS

Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Oct 30

Resolution adopted

Resolution adopted

Adopted both Houses

HIR-0036 REITZ.

Urges the President of the United States to avoid entering into treaty commitments imposing emissions reductions that would negatively impact the U.S. economy, without imposing similar limitations on developing nations.

Oct 28 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 29 Nov 13 Referred to Rules

Assigned to Environment & Energy

Be Adopted 017-001-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted 111-005-001

Arrive Senate

Sen Sponsor LUECHTEFELD

Referred to Rules

HIR-0037 SCHOENBERG - GASH - MORROW.

Provides that the authorization granted by resolution of the 88th General Assembly to expand the Illinois toll highway system shall continue until June 30, 1998, on which date it shall expire.

Oct 29 1997

Referred to

Added As A Joint Sponsor GASH Added As A Co-sponsor MORROW

HJR-0038 CURRIE.

Calls for the return of the Senate at 12:00 o'clock noon, and the House at 1:00 o'clock p.m., on Wednesday, November 12, 1997.

Oct 30 1997 Filed With Clerk

Resolution adopted

Arrive Senate

Sen Sponsor WEAVER,S

Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 3-6(A)

Resolution adopted

Adopted both Houses

HIR-0039 COWLISHAW - LANG.

Welcomes Tzipora Rimon to the Illinois General Assembly. Ms. Rimon is the newly appointed Consul General of Israel to the Midwest region.

Nov 12 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor LANG

Nov 13

Referred to Rules

HJR-0040 GRANBERG.

Salutes the Veterans of Bond County on the dedication of the new Bond County Veterans Memorial.

Nov 14 1997 Filed With Clerk

Jan 07 1998

Place Cal Agreed Resolution

HJR-0041 DANIELS.

Creates the Comprehensive Property Tax Study Commission to study the issue of reliance on local property taxes to finance schools.

Jan 14 1998 Filed With Clerk

HJR-0042 CURRIE.

Calls for the return of the House on Tuesday, January 20, 1998, in Perfunctory Session and on Tuesday, January 27, 1998; and the Senate on Wednesday, January 28, 1998 at 11:30 a.m.

Jan 14 1998 Filed With Clerk

Resolution adopted Arrive Senate

Jan 15 Arrive Senate Chief Sponsor DONAHUE

Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 3-6(A)

Resolution adopted

Adopted both Houses

HJR-0043 LYONS, JOSEPH - SAVIANO.

Honors the career and life of Ray Meyer, basketball coach of the DePaul University Blue Demons from 1942 to 1984. Ray Meyer continued to serve the University as University ambassador and color commentator for the basketball team.

Jan 14 1998 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor SAVIANO

SENATE RESOLUTIONS

SR-0001 WEAVER,S.

Elects the Officers of the Senate for the 90th General Assembly. Jan 08 1997 Resolution adopted 059-000-000

WEAVER, S - DILLARD.

Sets forth the Rules of the Senate for the 90th General Assembly. Jan 08 1997 Resolution adopted 031-028-000

SR-0003 WEAVER.S.

Informs the House that the Senate is organized and ready to proceed with the business of the 90th General Assembly.

Jan 08 1997

Resolution adopted 032-026-000

SR-0004 WEAVER,S.

Directs the Secretary of the Senate to prepare, print and furnish daily transcripts of the Journal.

Jan 08 1997

Resolution adopted 056-001-000

SR-0005 WEAVER,S.

Appoints the Standing Committee of Correspondents. Jan 08 1997

Resolution adopted 059-000-000

SR-0006 HAWKINSON AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Frank E. Romano, Jr., of Monmouth, Illinois. Jan 09 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Remyd from Consent Calendar

Resolution adopted

SR-0007 BERMAN - CULLERTON - CLAYBORNE.

Amends the Senate Rules (Senate Resolution 2) to amend Article XI, relating to contests and qualifications challenges. Allows election contests to be initiated within 45 days of the convening of the Senate. Changes the notice requirements for meetings of the special committee. Deletes certain provisions relating to (i) the quorum of the special committee; (ii) the applicability of the Election Code; (iii) the scope of the petition; and (iv) the signing of subpoenas. Deletes the special committee's power to limit the issues to be determined.

Jan 09 1997

Referred to Rules

Motion filed BERMAN-SUSPEND

ALL RULES, DISCHARGE FROM RULES COMM. FOR CONSIDERATION BY THE SENATE.

Jan 29

Added as Chief Co-sponsor CULLERTON Added as Chief Co-sponsor CLAYBORNE

HELD IN RULES COMMITTEE Committee Rules

SR-0008 O'DANIEL.

Recommends that the name of 10th Street in the city of Mt. Vernon be changed to Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive.

Jan 09 1997

Jan 22 Feb 06

Dec 15

Referred to Rules Assigned to Executive Held in committee

Committee Executive Refer to Rules/Rul 3-9(b)

SR-0009 JONES AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Ms. Evelyn Mae Jackson of Chicago.

Jan 22 1997

Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted Jan 30

SR-0010 DEMUZIO AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Eldon Otto Armour of Carlinville.

Jan 23 1997

Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Jan 30

Resolution adopted

2165 SR-0011

SR-0011 DEMUZIO AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Terri Lynn Johns of Carlinville.

Jan 23 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Jan 30 Resolution adopted

SR-0012 DEMUZIO AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Mary K. Heitzig of Carlinville.

Jan 23 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Jan 30 Resolution adopted

SR-0013 GARCIA.

Creates the Special Committee on Automatic Teller Machine Fees in the Illinois Senate.

Jan 23 1997 Referred to Rules

Jan 28 Assigned to Financial Institutions

Feb 28 Postponed
Mar 13 To Subcommittee

Committee Financial Institutions
Dec 15 Refer to Rules/Rul 3-9(b)

SR-0014 GARCIA AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Lois Anne Rosen of Chicago.

Jan 23 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Jan 30 Resolution adopted

SR-0015 VIVERITO AND ALL SENATORS.

Honors the memory and heroism of Major Robert John Zukowski of Burbank.

Jan 28 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Jan 30 Resolution adopted

SR-0016 VIVERITO AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of John C. Wheeler of Burr Ridge.

Jan 28 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Jan 30 Resolution adopted

SR-0017 DUDYCZ.

Dec 15

Urges Congress to pass a Constitutional Amendment requiring a balanced budget.

Jan 28 1997
Jan 29
Feb 06
Feb 28
Referred to Rules
Assigned to Executive
Held in committee
To Subcommittee
Committee Executive

SR-0018 JONES AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of William Turner Parks of Chicago.

Jan 30 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

Refer to Rules/Rul 3-9(b)

SR-0019 PETERSON AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Mrs. Frances I. Wilkins of Prairie View.

Feb 05 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Feb 06 Resolution adopted

SR-0020 DEL VALLE.

Recommends to the Director of the Department of Public Aid that rules be adopted immediately to ban "door-to-door" marketing by managed health care organizations to Medicaid beneficiaries.

Feb 05 1997 Referred to Rules

Feb 19 Assigned to Public Health & Welfare

Mar 04 Postponed

Mar 11

Be Adopted 010-000-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

May 13

Resolution adopted 052-000-000

SR-0021 KLEMM.

Creates an Election Reform Task Force.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes everything. Creates a task force on Election Activities and Reform.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Calls for the Task Force to report to the General Assembly on or before November 1, 1997.

Feb 05 1997 Referred to Rules
Feb 19 Assigned to Executive

Feb 28 Postponed Mar 06 Postponed

Mar 13 Amendment No.01 EXECUTIVE S Adopted
Be Adopted as Amended 007-004-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Mar 17 Filed with Secretary

Amendment No.02 KLEMM
Amendment referred to SRUL
Amendment No.02 KLEMM
Rules refers to SEXC
Amendment No.02 KLEMM
Be adopted

Amendment No.02 KLEMM Adopted

Apr 10 Resolution Adopted-Amended

SR-0022 O'MALLEY.

Mar 19

Mar 20

Creates a Task Force to study the feasibility of offering dental care to public aid patients in return for help in repaying student loans.

Feb 05 1997 Referred to Rules
Feb 19 Assigned to Executive
Feb 28 To Subcommittee
Committee Executive
Dec 15 Refer to Rules/Rul 3-9(a)

SR-0023 JONES AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Alicia Marie Prater of Chicago.

Feb 06 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SR-0024 BERMAN.

Amends Senate Rule 3-8 to require a 6-day (now one-hour) advance notice before a standing committee may hold a hearing on and consider a floor amendment. Feb 06 1997 Referred to Rules

SR-0025 CLAYBORNE AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the loss of Mrs. Dorothy Lucille Kenney, and expresses sympathy to her family and friends.

Feb 06 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SR-0026 SMITH AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Henry G. Fort of Chicago.

Feb 26 1997 Resolutions Consent Caladr.

Feb 28 Resolution adopted

SR-0027 DEMUZIO AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Betty J. Fulton of Gillespie, Illinois.

Feb 27 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Feb 28 Resolution adopted

SR-0028 CULLERTON.

Amends the Senate Rules concerning election contests and challenges. Makes changes with respect to judicial precedents and precincts to be recounted.

Feb 27 1997

Referred to Rules

SR-0029 BERMAN AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Albert Shanker of New York City. Mr. Shanker had been the President of the American Federation of Teachers from 1974 until the time of his death.

Feb 28 1997

Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SR-0030 SEVERNS AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Frank Yianas of Decatur, Illinois.

Feb 28 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SR-0031 SEVERNS AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Seth Jonas Dunscomb of Sullivan.

Feb 28 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SR-0032 SEVERNS AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Ralph D. Owen of Decatur, Illinois.

Feb 28 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SR-0033 REA.

Creates the Orphan Wells Task Force.

Mar 04 1997 Referred to Rules
Mar 11 Assigned to Executive

Apr 25 Postponed May 08 Postponed

Committee Executive
Dec 15 Refer to Rules/Rul 3-9(b)

SR-0034 DEMUZIO AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Muriel Macauley of Kampsville, Illinois.

Mar 06 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SR-0035 DEMUZIO AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Esther Danklef Vernetti of Mt. Olive, Illinois.

Mar 12 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Mar 14 Resolution adopted

SR-0036 VIVERITO AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Nicholas A. Phillips of Prospect Heights.

Mar 13 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Mar 14 Resolution adopted

SR-0037 JACOBS, JONES, PHILIP AND ALL SENATORS.

Congratulates Thomas A. Dunn as he leaves the Illinois Senate after 10 years of distinguished service.

Mar 13 1997 Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 3-6(A)

Resolution adopted

SR-0038 DILLARD AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Dr. Wayne Van Gelderen of Downers Grove, Illinois.

Mar 20 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SR-0039 SHAW AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Richard Barber, Jr.

Apr 09 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Apr 10 Resolution adopted

SR-0040 TROTTER AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Millie Brown of Chicago, Illinois

Apr 09 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Apr 10 Resolution adopted

SR-0041 TROTTER AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Odessa Lovett of Chicago, Illinois.

Apr 09 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Apr 10 Resolution adopted

SR-0042 DEMUZIO AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Simon Pomatto of Gillespie.

Apr 09 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 3-6(A)

Resolution adopted

SR-0043 DEMUZIO AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Claribel Neighbors of Carlinville, Illinois.

Apr 09 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Apr 10 Resolution adopted

SR-0044 DUDYCZ AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Judge Marilyn Komosa of Chicago, Illinois.

Apr 10 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SR-0045 DUDYCZ AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Kenneth J. Adreani of Niles, Illinois.

Apr 10 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SR-0046 LAUZEN AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Mary Popp of Aurora, Illinois.

Apr 11 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Apr 25 Resolution adopted

SR-0047 JONES AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of former U.S. Congressman Charles A. Hayes of Chicago.

Apr 11 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Apr 25 Resolution adopted

SR-0048 LAUZEN.

Proclaims the week of October 5 through 12, 1997 as Respect Life Week in Illinois.

Apr 11 1997

Referred to Rules Apr 23 Assigned to Executive May 01 Be Adopted 013-000-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted 045-000-000 May 13

SR-0049 KLEMM.

Creates an Election Reform Task Force.

Apr 23 1997 Referred to Rules

Apr 24 Filed with Secretary

Amendment No.01 COLLINS Amendment referred to SRUL

Committee Rules

Approved for Consideration SRUL Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted 039-000-016

Apr 25 Tabled Pursuant to Rule5-4(A) SA 01

Resolution adopted 039-000-016

DEMUZIO - SEVERNS AND ALL SENATORS. SR-0050

Mourns the death of Annette Klein of Pana, Illinois. Apr 24 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Added as Chief Co-sponsor SEVERNS

Apr 25 Resolution adopted

DEMUZIO AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of former State Representative Carl H. Wittmond of Brussels, Illinois.

Apr 24 1997

Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Apr 25 Resolution adopted

DEMUZIO AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Albert W. Scott II of Carrollton.

Apr 24 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Apr 25 Resolution adopted

MYERS, J - WATSON - BOMKE - FAWELL. SR-0053

Urges the USEPA to refrain from tightening the standards for ozone and fine particulate matter without (i) conducting additional health and scientific studies that support the proposed standards and (ii) thoroughly measuring the economic consequences of the proposed standards.

Apr 24 1997

Referred to Rules

Added as Chief Co-sponsor WATSON Added as Chief Co-sponsor BOMKE Added as Chief Co-sponsor FAWELL

Apr 30 May 08

Assigned to Environment & Energy Be Adopted 009-000-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted 054-000-000

May 13

SR-0054

SMITH AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Luphelia Bolton Stephenson of Chicago, Illinois. Resolutions Consent Calndr. Apr 25 1997

Resolution adopted

SR-0055 SEVERNS AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Gerald W. Koehler of Decatur, Illinois.

Apr 25 1997

Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SR-0056 SEVERNS AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Pauline McHale Howes of Ivesdale, Illinois. Apr 25 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SR-0057 BOWLES AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Debbie Saltich of Granite City, Madison County Clerk.

Apr 29 1997 May 01

Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SR-0058 DEMUZIO AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Ann Durbin of Kensington, Maryland. Mrs. Durbin is the mother of United States Senator from Illinois Richard Durbin.

Apr 29 1997

May 01

Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SR-0059 WALSH,T AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Officer Anthony Samfay of the Kankakee Police Department.

Apr 30 1997 May 01

Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SR-0060 SYVERSON.

Memorializes the President, Congress, and the Secretary of Commerce to investigate and curb the efforts of the National Institute of Standard and Technology to impose requirements for compliance upon fastener manufacturers.

Apr 30 1997

Referred to Rules

May 01 May 08 Assigned to Executive Be Adopted 008-001-004 Place Cal Order Resolutions

May 13

Verified

Resolution adopted 031-019-003

SR-0061 O'MALLEY.

Directs the State Board of Education to establish in final form academic standards that are to be applicable to students beginning with the 1998-99 school year.

Apr 30 1997 May 14 May 21

Referred to Rules Assigned to Executive Be Adopted 013-000-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

May 23

SR-0062 DEMUZIO - SEVERNS AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Mayor Larry Chaney of Pana, Illinois.

Apr 30 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

May 01 Resolution adopted

SR-0063 LAUZEN AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Joseph Bockman of Yorkville, Illinois.

May 01 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SR-0064 CLAYBORNE AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Mrs. Ida Lee Collier of East St. Louis, Illinois. May 06 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

May 09 Resolution adopted

SR-0065 CLAYBORNE AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Mr. Lee Franklin DePriest of East St. Louis, Illinois.

Resolutions Consent Calndr. May 06 1997

May 09 Resolution adopted

SR-0066 CLAYBORNE AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Keith Edward Bernard of East St. Louis, Illinois.

May 06 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

May 09 Resolution adopted

SR-0067 TROTTER AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Thomas Welcher, Jr., of Chicago, Illinois.

May 07 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

May 09 Resolution adopted

SR-0068 RADOGNO - DUDYCZ - CARROLL.

Urges Congress to support the Republic of Poland's petition for admission to the

North Atlantic Treaty Organization.

May 07 1997 Referred to Rules May 14

Assigned to Executive

May 20 Added as Chief Co-sponsor DUDYCZ

May 21 Be Adopted 013-000-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Added as Chief Co-sponsor CARROLL May 23 Resolution adopted

SR-0069 LAUZEN AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Jeff Still of Yorkville, teacher and coach at Granger Middle

School.

May 08 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

May 09 Resolution adopted

JONES AND ALL SENATORS. SR-0070

Mourns the death of Thomas Bradley of Hyde Park.

May 08 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

May 09 Resolution adopted

REA. SR-0071

Urges the Illinois delegation to the U.S. Congress to support the granting of a

Federal Charter to the National Museum of Coal Mining.

May 08 1997 Referred to Rules May 14 Assigned to Executive May 21 Be Adopted 013-000-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

May 23 Resolution adopted

SR-0072 RAUSCHENBERGER - TROTTER.

Urges the Illinois Department of Public Aid to use a portion of the proceeds derived from lawsuits and litigation against the tobacco industry to pay for smoking cessation programs.

May 08 1997 Referred to Rules

May 09 Added as Chief Co-sponsor TROTTER

May 14 Assigned to Executive May 21 To Subcommittee Ruled Exempt Under Sen Rule 3-9(B) SEXC May 31 Committee Executive

SR-0073 CARROLL.

Urges Congress to exempt Mother Teresa and the Missionaries of Charity from work permits while serving the sick and dying in this country.

May 08 1997 Referred to Rules Assigned to Executive May 14 May 21 Be Adopted 013-000-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

May 23

SR-0074 JACOBS AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Margaret Davis of Springfield.

May 09 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

TROTTER AND ALL SENATORS. SR-0075

Mourns the death of Emil S. Hotwagner of Chicago.

Resolutions Consent Calndr. May 12 1997

Resolution adopted May 16

SR-0076 PHILIP.

Creates the Task Force on Comfort Care for the Terminally III to study the law and medical practices relating to the treatment and care of the terminally ill. Requires the Task Force to report to the Senate on or before January 31, 1998.

May 14 1997 Referred to Rules Assigned to Executive May 15 Be Adopted 012-000-000 May 21 Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted 059-000-000 May 27

SEVERNS AND ALL SENATORS. SR-0077

Mourns the death of Mrs. Oma Bartscht of Shelbyville.

May 14 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr. Resolution adopted May 16

SR-0078 SEVERNS AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Gary W. Fogerson of Decatur, Illinois.

Resolutions Consent Calndr. May 14 1997 May 16 Resolution adopted

LINK AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Albin Ogrin of Waukegan.

May 15 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr. May 16 Resolution adopted

SR-0080 OBAMA AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Mrs. Mildred B. Stewart of Chicago.

May 21 1997 Motion to Suspend Rule 5-4(A)

Resolution adopted

SR-0081 FAWELL.

Urges U.S. Congress to (1) reinstate the nation's policy of dedicating federal transportation-related motor fuel taxes and excise taxes for transportation purposes and (2) restore the integrity of the dedicated trust fund.

May 21 1997 Referred to Rules Assigned to Executive May 23 May 30 Be Adopted 008-000-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

SMITH AND ALL SENATORS. SR-0082

Mourns the death of Juanita Tucker of Chicago, Illinois.

Resolutions Consent Calndr. May 22 1997

May 23 Resolution adopted SR-0083 **2172**

SR-0083 SYVERSON, RADOGNO, KARPIEL, WALSH,T, PARKER, BURZYNSKI, MYERS,J, PETKA, FITZGERALD AND RAUSCHENBERGER.

Urges the U. S. Congress and the President of the U. S. to immediately restore federal funding and eligibility for Supplemental Security Income and food stamp benefits for legal non-citizen residents.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1

Makes technical changes.

May 23 1997 Referred to Rules
Assigned to Executive

May 28 Added As A Co-sponsor RADOGNO
Added As A Co-sponsor KARPIEL

Added As A Co-sponsor WALSH,T Added As A Co-sponsor PARKER Added As A Co-sponsor BURZYNSKI Added As A Co-sponsor MYERS,J Added As A Co-sponsor PETKA Added As A Co-sponsor FITZGERALD

Added As A Co-sponsor RAUSCHENBERGER

May 30 Amendment No.01 EXECUTIVE S Adopted

Be Adopted as Amended 010-000-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution Adopted-Amended

SR-0084 KARPIEL

Urges the Governor and all members of the General Assembly to monitor changes in federal programs and policies and the corresponding impact they may have on state finances and programs.

May 23 1997 Referred to Rules
Assigned to Executive
May 30 Be Adopted 010-000-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions
Jul 02 Refer to Rules/Rul 3-9(b)

SR-0085 KARPIEL.

Urges the U. S. Congress to respect the State's role in the governmental process.

May 23 1997

Referred to Rules
Assigned to Executive

Be Adopted 010-000-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jul 02 Refer to Rules/Rul 3-9(b)

SR-0086 DEMUZIO, PHILIP AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Patricia Link of Carlinville, Illinois.

May 28 1997 Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 3-6(A)

Added As A Co-sponsor PHILIP

Resolution adopted

SR-0087 CARROLL.

Urges Congress to continue to fund the National Endowment for the Arts at the present levels of funding.

May 29 1997 Referred to Rules

SR-0088 DEMUZIO AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Joseph Ciaccio of Springfield.

May 29 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr. Jun 01 Resolution adopted

SR-0089 JONES – SMITH AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of John H. Sengstacke, owner and publisher of the Chicago Defender.

May 30 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr. Jun 01 Resolution adopted

SR-0090 O'MALLEY.

Urges the Director of the Department of Insurance not to issue an opinion that insurance companies are not required to include coverage for assault and battery related injuries under a liquor liability policy.

2173 SR-0090—Cont.

May 30 1997

Referred to Rules

SR-0091 JACOBS.

Calls upon the Attorney General to conduct an investigation of the Illinois Gaming Board to determine if allegations of collusion and conflicts of interest warrant legal action.

May 31 1997

Referred to Rules

SR-0092 HAWKINSON AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Dr. James Marshall of Monmouth, Illinois. Oct 16 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SR-0093 VIVERITO AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of former Circuit Judge Frank W. Barbaro of Orland Park. Oct 16 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr. Resolution adopted

SR-0094 TROTTER AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Pastor James L. Tolliver, Jr., of Chicago, Illinois. Oct 16 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr. Resolution adopted

SR-0095 HENDON AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Betty Shabazz of New York City, Mrs. Shabazz was the widow of civil rights advocate Malcolm X.

Oct 16 1997

Resolutions Consent Calndr. Resolution adopted

SR-0096 CLAYBORNE AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Lloyd Page of Springfield, Illinois.

Oct 16 1997

Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SR-0097 DUDYCZ AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of M.J. "Bud" Suerth of Chicago, Illinois. Oct 16 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SR-0098 SHAW AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Robert Rivers of Chicago, Illinois.

Oct 16 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr. Resolution adopted

SR-0099 SHAW AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Samuel Payton Jr., of Chicago, Illinois. Oct 16 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SR-0100 DUDYCZ AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of John Z. Mickey of Edison Park, Illinois. Oct 16 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr. Resolution adopted

SR-0101 CLAYBORNE AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Elizabeth Donovan of Swansea, Illinois. Oct 16 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr. Resolution adopted

SR-0102 CLAYBORNE AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Francis Touchette of Centreville Township, Illinois. Oct 16 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr. Resolution adopted

SR-0103 DILLARD AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Clarence Maxwell of Hinsdale, Illinois. Oct 16 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SHAW AND ALL SENATORS. SR-0104

Mourns the death of Sean Laura of Chicago, Illinois. Sean was a Police Officer with the Markham Police Department.

Oct 16 1997

Resolutions Consent Calndr. Resolution adopted

SR-0105 CLAYBORNE AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Larnch Rush of East St. Louis, Illinois.

Oct 16 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SR-0106 GEO-KARIS - PARKER AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Edouard Woel. Mr. Woel had a long and distinguished career as a professional engineer, serving with the United Nations on many projects around the world.

Oct 16 1997

Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SR-0107 SEVERNS AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Joseph A. "Joe" Rife of Decatur, Illinois.

Resolutions Consent Calndr. Oct 16 1997

Resolution adopted

SMITH AND ALL SENATORS. SR-0108

Mourns the death of Bishop Theodore T. Rose of Springfield, Illinois. Bishop Rose was the founder and pastor of Greater All Nation Tabernacle Church of God in Christ.

Oct 16 1997

Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SEVERNS AND ALL SENATORS. SR-0109

Mourns the death of Charles Morris of Sullivan, Illinois.

Resolutions Consent Calndr. Oct 16 1997

Resolution adopted

SR-0110 OBAMA.

Declares November 1, 1997 to be South Shore Islamic Community Center Day. Referred to Rules Oct 16 1997

DEL VALLE - HENDON. SR-0111

Urges the Illinois Department of Human Services to examine and investigate the extent of the adverse impact of the new child care fee scale on low-income working families in Illinois.

Oct 16 1997

Referred to Rules

Added as Chief Co-sponsor HENDON

SR-0112 MAITLAND.

Provides that the Task Force on Comfort Care for the Terminally III shall continue its work and report its findings and recommendations no later than May 31, 1998.

Oct 28 1997 Oct 30

Referred to Rules Assigned to Executive Re-referred to Rules

Approved for Consideration SRUL Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

CLAYBORNE AND ALL SENATORS. SR-0113

Mourns the death of Lucious Rudolph Teer, Sr.

Oct 28 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted Oct 30

CLAYBORNE AND ALL SENATORS. SR-0114

Mourns the death of Reverend James Davis Clayborne.

Oct 28 1997

Resolutions Consent Calndr. Oct:30

Resolution adopted

SR-0115 CLAYBORNE AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Eric Felton Austin.

Oct 28 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Oct 30 Resolution adopted

SR-0116 DEMUZIO AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Anna Zippay.

Oct 28 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Oct 30 Resolution adopted

SR-0117 DEMUZIO AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Donald Thorsen of Jacksonville, Illinois.

Oct 28 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Oct 30 Resolution adopted

SR-0118 DEMUZIO AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Richard Loveless of Carlinville, Illinois.

Oct 28 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Oct 30 Resolution adopted

SR-0119 DEMUZIO AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Robert Oxtoby of Springfield.

Oct 28 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Oct 30 Resolution adopted

SR-0120 DEMUZIO AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Gerald Rodney "Rod" Cruthis of Litchfield, Illinois.

Oct 28 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Oct 30 Resolution adopted

SR-0121 DEMUZIO AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Edward James Dunn of Carlinville, Illinois.

Resolutions Consent Calndr. Oct 28 1997

Oct 30 Resolution adopted

SR-0122 DEMUZIO AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Daniel Louis Burkhalter, Jr. of Normal, Illinois.

Oct 28 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Oct 30 Resolution adopted

SR-0123 JONES - DEMUZIO AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of LeRoy Hoffmann of Belleville, Illinois.

Oct 28 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Oct 30 Resolution adopted

SR-0124 PETKA.

Requires the Task Force on Election Activities and Reform to continue its work and report its findings to the Senate no later than January 31, 1998 rather than on or before November 1, 1997.

Oct 28 1997 Referred to Rules Oct 30 Assigned to Executive

Re-referred to Rules

Filed with Secretary

Amendment No.01 CULLERTON

Amendment referred to SRUL

Committee Rules

Approved for Consideration SRUL

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted 058-000-000

Tabled Pursuant to Rule5-4(A) SA 01

Resolution adopted 058-000-000

SR-0125 SEVERNS AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Andrew "Andy" Dawson of Forsyth, Illinois.

Oct 30 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Nov 14 Resolution adopted

SR-0126 SEVERNS AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Billie Dalluge of Decatur, Illinois.

Oct 30 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Nov 14 Resolution adopted

SR-0127 LINK AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Peter M. Sikich, Jr. of Waukegan, Illinois.

Nov 12 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Nov 14 Resolution adopted

DEMUZIO - JONES AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of former State Representative Jerome Corbett of Hardin, Illinois.

Nov 12:1997

Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Nov 14 Resolution adopted

SYVERSON. SR-0129

Requires the State Board of Education to initiate criminal background investiga-

tions of new employees. Nov 14 1997

Referred to Rules

SHAW AND ALL SENATORS. SR-0130

Mourns the death of State trooper Anthony Millison of Dolton, Illinois. Anthony

Millison was killed while on duty on October 27, 1997. Nov 14 1997

Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SR-0131 LINK AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Aloysius Joseph Serzynski of Waukegan, Illinois.

Nov 14 1997 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

COLLINS AND ALL SENATORS. SR-0132

Mourns the death of Mrs. Annie Harris of South Bend, Indiana.

Jan 14 1998 Resolutions Consent Calndr. Jan 15

Resolution adopted

SR-0133 DUDYCZ AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Tomas Andrius Kisielius.

Jan 14 1998 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Jan 15 Resolution adopted

SR-0134 JONES AND ALL SENATORS.

Memorial to Katherine Lucile Hopwood, Springfield.

Jan 14 1998 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted Jan 15

SR-0135 SHADID AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Albert A. Abraham of Peoria, Illinois.

Resolutions Consent Calndr. Jan 14 1998

Jan 15 Resolution adopted

VIVERITO AND ALL SENATORS. SR-0136

Mourns the death of Rosemary Carpenter.

Jan 14 1998 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted Jan 15

SR-0137 CLAYBORNE AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Mother Norine Taylor of East St. Louis, Illinois.

Resolutions Consent Calndr. Jan 14 1998

Jan 15 Resolution adopted

SR-0138 SHAW AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Barbara Jean Hines.

Jan 14 1998 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Jan 15 Resolution adopted

SR-0139 DEMUZIO AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Lester M. Springman.

Jan 14 1998

Jan 15

Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SR-0140 DEMUZIO AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of James Frank Cooper.

Jan 14 1998 Jan 15

Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SR-0141 KLEMM - FAWELL - PHILIP.

Creates the Highway Improvement Task Force to study various issues relating to the collection, disbursement, and use of motor fuel taxes and motor vehicle registra-

Jan 14 1998

Referred to Rules Assigned to Executive

Jan 15 SR-0142 JONES AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of David Jackson of Chicago, Illinois.

Jan 14 1998

Jan 15

Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SR-0143 LINK AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Julio M. Campagni of Highwood, Illinois.

Jan 14 1998 Jan 15

Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

SR-0144 GEO-KARIS AND ALL SENATORS.

Mourns the death of Morgan Williams of Winthrop Harbor, Illinois. Jan 15 1998 Resolutions Consent Calndr.

Resolution adopted

HOUSE RESOLUTIONS

HR-0001 BRUNSVOLD.

Elects the Officers of the House of Representatives of the Ninetieth General Assembly.

Jan 08 1997 Filed With Clerk

Motion filed to bypass Comm

Motion prevailed Resolution adopted

HR-0002 BRUNSVOLD.

Notifies the Senate that the House is organized and ready to proceed with the business of the 90th General Assembly.

Jan 08 1997 Filed With Clerk

Motion filed to bypass Comm

Motion prevailed Resolution adopted

HR-0003 BRUNSVOLD.

Appoints the Committee to notify the Governor that the House is organized and ready to receive his communications.

Jan 08 1997 Filed With Clerk

Motion filed to bypass Comm

Motion prevailed Resolution adopted

HR-0004 DART, FLOWERS AND DAVIS, MONIQUE.

Proclaims May 28, 1997 as "We Remember, We Care for Indigent Persons Day in Illinois".

Jan 08 1997 Filed With Clerk

Jan 24 Referred to Rules

May 01 Assigned to Human Services

May 07 Recommended do adopt 010-000-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions
May 12 Added As A Co-sponsor FLOWERS

Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE

May 23 Resolution adopted

HR-0005 PANKAU.

Congratulates Chief Gary Schira of Bloomingdale on being installed as president of the Illinois Association of Chiefs of Police.

Jan 08 1997 Filed With Clerk

Jan 14 Referred to Rules
May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0006 MADIGAN, MJ.

Jan 15

Adopts the House Rules for the 90th General Assembly.

Jan 14 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted 060-056-000

HR-0007 DAVIS,STEVE – BRADFORD – HOLBROOK – YOUNGE – STEPHENS AND RYDER.

Mourns the death of Nelson Hagnauer, Sr. of Granite City.

Jan 15 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor BRADFORD Added As A Co-sponsor HOLBROOK Added As A Co-sponsor YOUNGE Added As A Co-sponsor STEPHENS

Added As A Co-sponsor RYDER

Jan 16 Referred to Rules

May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000
Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0008 2180

HR-0008 MADIGAN, MJ.

Amends the House Rules concerning committees.

Jan 16 1997 Filed With Clerk

> Referred to Rules Be Adopted 005-000-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

HR-0009 CHURCHILL.

Amends the House Rules concerning responses to written statements.

Jan 16 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

HR-0010 CHURCHILL.

Amends the House Rules concerning payment of per diem expenses. Jan 16 1997

Referred to Rules

HR-0011 GRANBERG.

Acknowledges the appointment of Barbara Flynn Currie to House Majority Leader.

Jan 22 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 May 31 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0012 DART - FLOWERS.

Directs the Auditor General to conduct a program audit of the Department of Public Health's effectiveness in investigating complaints against long term care facilities.

Filed With Clerk Jan 23 1997

Added As A Joint Sponsor FLOWERS

Referred to Rules

Feb 26 Assigned to Human Services Feb 28 Re-assigned to Executive

May 07 Recommended do adopt 015-000-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL Jul 02

HR-0013

Acknowledges the selection of the Dow Chemical Company as the recognized business of the year by the Joliet Region Chamber of Commerce and Industry.

Jan 23 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

HR-0014 MOORE, ANDREA, CLAYTON AND GASH.

Acknowledges the career, legacy, and accomplishments of Carl Hartmann upon his retirement.

Jan 30 1997 Filed With Clerk

Feb 04 Referred to Rules

Feb 06 Added As A Co-sponsor CLAYTON

Added As A Co-sponsor GASH

May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0015 PANKAII

Acknowledges the installation of Anthony Dupasquier to Chairman of the Board of Directors of the Tooling and Manufacturing Association.

Jan 29 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0016 DANIELS - MADIGAN, MJ.

Mourns the death of Anne Marie Ryan of Bensenville, daughter of Attorney General and Mrs. Jim Ryan.

Jan 29 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor MADIGAN, MJ

Jan 30

Referred to Rules Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

SANTIAGO – PARKE – JONES, LOU – MCAULIFFE – GRANBERG, SCHAKOWSKY, SILVA, LOPEZ, SAVIANO, MCGUIRE AND MCKEON. HR-0017

Endorses the United Farm Workers' campaign to win justice for California strawberry workers.

Jan 30 1997

Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor JONES, LOU Added As A Co-sponsor MCAULIFFE Added As A Co-sponsor GRANBERG Added As A Co-sponsor SCHAKOWSKY

Added As A Co-sponsor SILVA Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ Added As A Co-sponsor SAVIANO Added As A Co-sponsor MCGUIRE

Referred to Rules

Feb 26 Mar 13 Assigned to Labor & Commerce Be Adopted 020-000-001 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Mar 14

Joint Sponsor Changed to PARKE

Added As A Co-sponsor SCHAKOWSKY Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON

Apr 10 Jul 02

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HR-0018

Acknowledges the upcoming anniversary of Reverend Doctor Ernest Huntzinger.

Feb 04 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0019 BROSNAHAN.

Celebrates the 85th birthday of Ann L. Rogers of the Merrionette Park area of Chicago.

Feb 05 1997

Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0020 JONES, LOU - JONES, SHIRLEY - MURPHY - MORROW - HOWARD.

Recognizes The Dells as Chicago's Home Town Group.

Feb 06 1997

Filed With Clerk Added As A Joint Sponsor JONES, SHIRLEY

Added As A Co-sponsor MURPHY Added As A Co-sponsor MORROW Added As A Co-sponsor HOWARD

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0021 SCHOENBERG.

Requires the Auditor General to conduct a management audit of the State's use of certificates of participation for the lease-purchase of a Chicago office building on behalf of the Department of Public Aid.

FISCAL NOTE (Office of Auditor General)

The audit will cost an estimated \$20,000 to \$40,000, which can be absorbed by existing personnel within the existing budget.

Feb 06 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

Feb 26

Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Mar 04

Fiscal Note Filed

Committee Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Jul 02

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HR-0022 SCHOENBERG.

Requires the Auditor General to conduct a management audit of the State's use of certificates of participation.

FISCAL NOTE (Office of Auditor General)

The Auditor General's Office estimates that the audit required by HR 22 will cost from \$75,000 to \$110,000 in non-reoccurring expenses. However, based on currently known workload, we believe this audit can be performed in-house with existing personnel and within existing budgeted line items.

Feb 06 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

Feb 26 Assigned to Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght Fiscal Note Filed Mar 04

Committee Approp-Gen Srvc & Govt

Ovrsght

Jul 02

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HR-0023 GRANBERG.

Acknowledges the induction of Coach Larry Smith of Kaskaskia College into the Illinois High School Baseball Coaches Hall of Fame.

Filed With Clerk Feb 10 1997

Referred to Rules

May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0024 JOHNSON,TIM.

Acknowledges the retirement of Dr. John W. Pollard from the Carle Clinic in Urbana, Illinois.

Feb 10 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 May 31 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0025 MAUTINO.

Congratulates the Bureau County Republican newspaper on its 150th anniversary.

Feb 11 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules Primary Sponsor Changed To MAUTINO Feb 18

May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0026 HARTKE.

Creates the Orphan Wells Task Force.

Feb 18 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Agriculture & Conservation Feb 26

Mar 12 Be Adopted 015-000-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions May 31 Resolution adopted 116-000-000

HR-0027 ACEVEDO.

Acknowledges the career and service of Geraldine Perry upon her retirement from the Chicago Police Department.

Feb 18 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules May 31

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted Jun 01

2183 HR-0028

HR-0028 LOPEZ.

Acknowledges the 25th anniversary of Locutores Unidos de Chicago (United Broadcasters of Chicago).

Feb 19 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 May 31 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0029 MCKEON - FRITCHEY - FEIGENHOLTZ.

Recommends that the CTA, RTA, and METRA work together to create a new system of transportation to provide residents of Chicago and fans of the Chicago Cubs more accessibility to the area surrounding Wrigley Field.

Feb 19 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

Feb 26 Assigned to Transportation & Motor

Vehicles

Added As A Joint Sponsor FRITCHEY Added As A Co-sponsor FEIGENHOLTZ

Recommended do adopt 018-001-000 May 07

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL Jul 02

HR-0030 DART AND BROSNAHAN.

Congratulates Ken Lambert of Chicago on being elected President of Local 211L of the Bricklayers and Allied Craftsmen Union.

Filed With Clerk Feb 20 1997

Referred to Rules

Added As A Co-sponsor BROSNAHAN Mar 14

May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

NOVAK - SCULLY - FANTIN - CROTTY - O'BRIEN, BROSNAHAN AND HR-0031 MCGUIRE.

Recommends that the Illinois Commerce Commission take immediate steps to provide rate relief to reduce operating costs for schools, colleges, universities that participate in distance-based learning programs.

FISCAL NOTE (III. Commerce Commission) There will be no fiscal impact from HR31.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)

HR 31 fails to create a State mandate. Feb 20 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

Added As A Joint Sponsor SCULLY Added As A Co-sponsor FANTIN Added As A Co-sponsor CROTTY Added As A Co-sponsor O'BRIEN

Feb 26 Assigned to Public Utilities

Added As A Co-sponsor BROSNAHAN Mar 18

Be Adopted 009-000-000 Mar 19 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Fiscal Note Requested ACKERMAN

St Mandate Fis Nte RegACKERMAN

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Apr 09 Added As A Co-sponsor MCGUIRE

Apr 24 Fiscal Note Filed

Place Cal Order Resolutions May 06 St Mandate Fis Note Filed Place Cal Order Resolutions

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL Jul 02

HR-0032 MADIGAN.MJ.

Amends the House Rules concerning committees, voting, and written statements. Feb 20 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

HR-0033 **2184**

HR-0033 SCHAKOWSKY.

Congratulates Dr. Hycel B. Taylor as he celebrates 25 years as Senior Pastor of Second Baptist Church in Evanston.

Feb 20 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000

Jun 01

Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

HR-0034 GRANBERG.

Honors the 1926 and 1927 football teams of Centralia High School as they are inducted into the Centralia Sports Hall of Fame.

Feb 20 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0035 GRANBERG.

Honors Jim Taxman as he is inducted into the Centralia Sports Hall of Fame.

Feb 20 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0036 GRANBERG.

Honors the late Virgil Robinson as he is inducted into the Centralia Sports Hall of Fame.

Feb 20 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0037 GRANBERG.

Honors Nick Schwartz as he is inducted into the Centralia Sports Hall of Fame.

Feb 20 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0038 GRANBERG.

Honors Roger Westbrook as he is inducted into the Centralia Sports Hall of Fame.

Feb 20 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0039 GRANBERG.

Honors Jeanne Knight as she is inducted into the Centralia Sports Hall of Fame.

Feb 20 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0040 ZICKUS.

Congratulates Palos Community Hospital of Palos Heights on its 25th anniversary.

Feb 26 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

2185 HR-0041

HR-0041 MORROW - GRANBERG.

Mourns the death of Benjamin Lee Troutman, Sr., of Chicago.

Feb 26 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

Added As A Joint Sponsor GRANBERG Feb 27

Be Adopted 003-002-000 May 31 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR.0042 HARTKE.

Celebrates the 50th wedding anniversary of Chester M. and Augusta M. Harris of Oblong, Illinois.

Feb 26 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0043 GRANBERG.

Mourns the death of Coach Paul Kreke of Salem, Illinois.

Feb 27 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

ERWIN - BROSNAHAN - MCCARTHY. HR-0044

Honors the victims of Bloody Sunday, which occurred in Northern Ireland on January 30, 1972. Feb 27 1997

Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

Added As A Joint Sponsor BROSNAHAN Added As A Co-sponsor MCCARTHY

Mar 06 Primary Sponsor Changed To ERWIN

May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0045 MORROW.

Celebrates the 80th birthday of Mildred Rochkes of Chicago.

Feb 27 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0046 MORROW.

Mourns the death of Joseph M. Brown of Chicago, Illinois.

Feb 27 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0047 GASH - MOORE, ANDREA - CLAYTON.

Acknowledges the career and achievements of Carl Hartmann upon his retirement from the Vernon Hills Park District.

Feb 27 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor MOORE, ANDREA

Added As A Co-sponsor CLAYTON

Referred to Rules

May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0048 FEIGENHOLTZ.

Congratulates Charlotte Newberger of Chicago on being honored by the Community Foundation for Jewish Education.

Feb 28 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0049 WOOLARD.

Supports an equal commitment by industrial and developing countries to reduce emissions of greenhouse gases under the 1992 Rio Framework Convention on Global Climate Change.

FISCAL NOTE (EPA)

HR 49 has no fiscal impact on EPA.

STATE MANDATES FISCAL NOTE (DCCA)

HR 49 fails to create a State mandate.

Feb 28 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

Mar 05 Assigned to Environment & Energy

Mar 20 Be Adopted 012-011-000
Place Cal Order Resolutions

Apr 08 Fiscal Note Requested CLAYTON

St Mandate Fis Nte ReqCLAYTON

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Referred to Rules

Apr 24 Fiscal Note Filed

Place Cal Order Resolutions
May 06 St Mandate Fis Note Filed

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jul 02 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HR-0050 BUGIELSKI

Recognizes the 250th anniversary of the birth of Casimir Pulaski, and the efforts of the Chicago Society to raise funds to restore the monument to General Pulaski located in Savannah, Georgia.

Feb 28 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31 Referred to Rules
Be Adopted 003-002-000
Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0051 MAUTINO.

Requests Governor Edgar to declare March 1997 as International Student Awareness Month.

Feb 28 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

Mar 05 Assigned to Elementary & Secondary

Education

Jul 02 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HR-0052 COWLISHAW.

Honors the memory of John Bardeen, inventor, on the 50th anniversary of the invention of the transistor.

Feb 28 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31 Referred to Rules
Be Adopted 003-002-000
Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0053 BROSNAHAN.

Requests the Department of Transportation to conduct a safety study of the railroad crossing at 94th and Kedzie in Evergreen Park to determine the need for additional safety devices.

Mar 03 1997 Referred to Rules

Mar 05 Assigned to Transportation & Motor

Vehicles

May 07 Recommended do adopt 018-001-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jul 02 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

2187 HR-0054

HR-0054 HANNIG.

Honors Hunt Lacey of Nokomis for his service as the 1996-1997 President of the Illinois Future Farmers of America.

Mar 04 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0055 FLOWERS.

Mourns the death of Jacqueline Dobbs of Chicago, Illinois.

Mar 04 1997 Referred to Rules

May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

GRANBERG. HR-0056

Congratulates the Carlyle Lady Indians on winning the I.H.S.A. Class A State

Basketball Tournament.

Mar 05 1997 Referred to Rules May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

Jun 01

HR-0057 BROSNAHAN.

Honors Anthony "Tony" Yukich of Chicago, Illinois on his 80th birthday, March 17, 1997.

Mar 06 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 May 31

Place Cal Order Resolutions Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0058 FRITCHEY.

Congratulates the Chicago Association of Law Libraries on its 50th anniversary.

Referred to Rules Mar 06 1997

May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

LAWFER - NOLAND - HARTKE - WOOLARD - WIRSING AND POE. HR-0059

Honors Illinois farmers and the nation's farmers on National Agriculture Day, March 20, 1997.

Mar 06 1997 Assigned to Rules

> Added As A Joint Sponsor NOLAND Added As A Co-sponsor HARTKE Added As A Co-sponsor WOOLARD

Added As A Co-sponsor WIRSING

Mar 13 Motion disch comm, advc 2nd

Committee discharged Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

Mar 21 Added As A Co-sponsor POE

HR-0060 FLOWERS.

Requests the Governor to amend his application for a federal reimbursement waiver in order to include affected residents from all areas of Illinois.

Mar 06 1997 Referred to Rules

Mar 11 Assigned to Human Services

May 01 Recommended do adopt 011-000-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jul 02 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HR-0061 SCOTT - MCGUIRE.

Supports the concept of a proposal to make interest-free loans available to states and local governments to fund capital projects.

Mar 06 1997 Referred to Rules Mar 11 Assigned to Executive May 07 Recommended do adopt 015-000-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Added As A Joint Sponsor MCGUIRE May 28

May 31 Resolution adopted

HR-0062 GASH.

Urges Attorney General and Director of State Police to inform merchants and others using video security to install a measurement device within the picture for purposes of identification.

Mar 07 1997 Referred to Rules

May 14 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Jul 02 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HR-0063 - WOOLARD.

Honors Paul Simon by declaring April 15, 1997 as Paul Simon Day in Illinois.

Mar 11 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted Jun 01

GIGLIO. HR-0064

Commends the Star Newspaper of Chicago Heights for articles on "Stayin' Alive at 55" and urges the Illinois State Police to continue its efforts to enforce speed laws on highways.

Mar 11 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 May 31 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0065 KOTLARZ.

Congratulates Eagle Scout Scott M. Oomans of Boy Scout Troop 935, in Chicago, Illinois.

Mar 12 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 May 31 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted Jun 01

GILES - KENNER - FANTIN - MOORE, EUGENE - JONES, LOU, MOR-HR-0066 ROW, STROGER, HOWARD, PUGH, ACEVEDO, TURNER, ART, JONES, SHIRLEY, CURRIE AND YOUNGE.

Commends Beverly Reed, Cathy C. Gardner, Derek Hill, The Chicago Daily Defender, and Radio Station V-103 for their leadership in raising funds for Chicago's Cabrini Green's Little Girl X.

Mar 12 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

Added As A Co-sponsor MORROW Mar 14 Added As A Co-sponsor STROGER Added As A Co-sponsor HOWARD Added As A Co-sponsor PUGH Added As A Co-sponsor ACEVEDO Added As A Co-sponsor TURNER, ART

Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, SHIRLEY

Added As A Co-sponsor CURRIE Added As A Co-sponsor YOUNGE Added As A Joint Sponsor KENNER Added As A Co-sponsor FANTIN

Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE, EUGENE

Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, LOU Be Adopted 003-002-000

May 31 Place Cal Order Resolutions Jun 01 Resolution adopted

LOPEZ. HR-0067

Creates a committee, herein called the Special Committee, to investigate and hold hearings in regard to allegations of the misuse of Chapter 1 federal funds by Clemente High School in Chicago, Illinois. Establishes guidelines and other items as necessary for the effective direction of the Special Committee.

Mar 12 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

HR-0068 MADIGAN.MJ.

Mourns the death of Albert Shanker, President of the American Federation of Teachers.

Mar 12 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0069 TURNER, JOHN.

Honors Miss Illinois County Fair Queen for 1996-1997, Miss Athena Taylor of Havana, Illinois.

Mar 13 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted 003-002-000

Jun 01

Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

HR.0070 FLOWERS.

Commends Oscar Tanner of Chicago, Illinois on being selected as an All-American Scholar.

Mar 13 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0071 ZICKUS.

Congratulates Eagle Scout Paul Wayne Judd of Boy Scout Troop 35 in Justice, Illinois.

Mar 18 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted 003-002-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

Jun 01

HR-0072 ZICKUS.

Congratulates Eagle Scout Tyler Wilson of La Grange, Illinois.

Mar 18 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted 003-002-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0073 GRANBERG.

Honors Coach Ann Murray of Centralia High School on 21 years of coaching. Mar 18 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

May 31

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0074 MOORE.EUGENE - GASH.

Memorializes Congress to pass legislation requiring taggants in explosives.

Mar 19 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

Mar 21 May 08 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Recommended do adopt 009-000-002

Place Cal Order Resolutions

May 15

Added As A Joint Sponsor GASH

Jul 02

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HR-0075 2190

HR-0075 MOORE, EUGENE - MCKEON - FEIGENHOLTZ - GASH.

Memorializes the U.S. Congress to pass legislation regarding the study of insertion of taggants into the manufacture of explosives and to amend HR1710 to include specific language banning "cop-killer" ammunition and requiring the inclusion of taggants in explosives.

Mar 19 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules Mar 21

Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law May 08 Recommended do adopt 015-000-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Added As A Joint Sponsor MCKEON

Added As A Co-sponsor FEIGENHOLTZ

May 09 Amendment No.01 MOORE, EUGENE

Amendment referred to HRUL

Place Cal Order Resolutions MOORE, EUGENE May 12 Amendment No.01

Be adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Added As A Co-sponsor GASH May 15 Jul 02

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HR-0076 MOORE, EUGENE.

Recommends that the CTA, RTA, and METRA work together to create a new system of transportation to provide residents of Chicago and fans of the Chicago Cubs more accessibility to the area surrounding Wrigley Field.

Filed With Clerk Mar 19 1997

Referred to Rules

Mar 21 Assigned to Transportation & Motor

Vehicles

Jul 02 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

MOORE EUGENE - FEIGENHOLTZ - MCKEON - DART - PUGH, HR-0077 BROSNAHAN, BUGIELSKI AND FRITCHEY.

Requests the City of Chicago's Department of Transportation and Department of Planning and Development to conduct a feasibility study on creating a commuter train stop at the DuPage County Complex.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Makes technical changes.

Mar 19 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

Mar 21 Assigned to Transportation & Motor

Vehicles

May 07 Recommended do adopt 018-001-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

May 08 Added As A Joint Sponsor FEIGENHOLTZ

> Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Added As A Co-sponsor DART Added As A Co-sponsor PUGH

Added As A Co-sponsor BROSNAHAN Added As A Co-sponsor BUGIELSKI

May 27 Amendment No.01 MOORE, EUGENE

Amendment referred to HRUL

Place Cal Order Resolutions May 28 Amendment No.01 MOORE, EUGENE

Be adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Added As A Co-sponsor FRITCHEY May 30

MOORE, EUGENE May 31 Amendment No.01 Adopted Resolution Adopted-Amended 116-000-000

HR-0078 MOORE,EUGENE - FEIGENHOLTZ - MCKEON - DART - PUGH, BROSNAHAN, BUGIELSKI AND FRITCHEY.

Requests that METRA, the Regional Transportation Authority, the Chicago Area Transportation Study, and the Northeastern Illinois Planning Commission study the feasibility of creating additional train stops to create transfer coordination between METRA and the CTA.

Mar 19 1997 Filed With Clerk Referred to Rules Mar 21 Assigned to Transportation & Motor Vehicles May 07 Recommended do adopt 018-001-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions May 08 Added As A Joint Sponsor FEIGENHOLTZ Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Added As A Co-sponsor DART Added As A Co-sponsor PUGH Added As A Co-sponsor BROSNAHAN Added As A Co-sponsor BUGIELSKI Added As A Co-sponsor FRITCHEY May 30 May 31 Resolution adopted

MORROW - HOWARD.

Acknowledges the career of Ellen Jones of Chicago, Illinois, upon her retirement from the Chicago schools.

Mar 19 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor HOWARD

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0080 MCAULIFFE.

May 31

Congratulates Representative Skip Saviano of Elmwood Park on being named Man of the Year by the Italo American Soccer Club Maroons.

Mar 20 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0081 CAPPARELLI - MULLIGAN.

Recognizes Peter Walker of WGN-TV of Chicago as he is honored in receiving the Dante Award from the Joint Civic Committee of Italian Americans.

Mar 21 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules Added As A Joint Sponsor MULLIGAN May 01

May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0082 GIGLIO.

Commends the Star Newspaper of Tinley Park for articles on "Stayin' Alive at 55" and urges the Illinois State Police to continue its efforts to enforce speed laws on highways.

Mar 21 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0083 SCHAKOWSKY -BUGIELSKI. MULLIGAN, COULSON, LY-ONS, JOSEPH AND BRADLEY.

Urges Congress to support the Republic of Poland's petition for admission to the North Atlantic Treaty Organization.

Mar 20 1997 Added As A Joint Sponsor BUGIELSKI

Mar 21 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

Assigned to Executive Apr 08 Added As A Co-sponsor MULLIGAN Apr 24

Added As A Co-sponsor COULSON Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, JOSEPH

Apr 30 Recommended do adopt 015-000-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

May 22 Added As A Co-sponsor BRADLEY

Resolution adopted

2192 HR-0084

HR-0084 CURRY.JULIE.

Acknowledges the retirement of Mayor Elvin Klaska of Long Creek, Illinois.

Apr 04 1997 Filed With Clerk

Apr 08 May 31 Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

Jun 01

HR-0085 YOUNGE.

Mourns the death of Stanford Tucker of East St. Louis, Illinois.

Apr 04 1997 Filed With Clerk

Apr 08 May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

Jun 01

HR-0086 CURRY, JULIE.

Congratulates Aimee Fyke of Decatur, Illinois on her promotion to Vice President of Operations for the Extended Services Division of Tharaldson Enterprises, Inc.

Apr 04 1997

Filed With Clerk

Apr 08 May 31 Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

Jun 01

HR-0087

DAVIS, MONIOUE.

Acknowledges the career of Augustine Lehmann of Chicago, Illinois, as she retires after thirty-seven years with the University of Chicago.

Apr 04 1997 Filed With Clerk

Apr 08 May 31 Jun 01

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

HR-0088 BIGGERT.

Congratulates Downers Grove South High School Speech Team on winning the I.H.S.A. Speech Competition.

Apr 04 1997

Filed With Clerk

Apr 08 May 31 Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0089 KLINGLER - LYONS, EILEEN - BIGGINS - SCULLY - STEPHENS, POE, DEUCHLER, WIRSING, BOST, CURRY, JULIE, CROTTY, MITCHELL AND BOLAND.

Creates a Special Investigative Committee to investigate the conduct of Supreme Court Chief Justice James D. Heiple and make a recommendation before January 1, 1998 as to whether cause exists for his impeachment.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1

Deletes everything and inserts similar provisions with the following changes. Provides that the Speaker and Minority Leader shall each appoint 5 (rather than 3) Committee members. Makes various changes pertaining to the powers and duties of the Special Investigative Committee. Provides that the Committee shall submit its final report "on or before May 12, 1997" (instead of "before January 1, 1998").

Åpr 04 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor LYONS, EILEEN

Apr 07

Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGINS

Apr 08 Apr 09

Referred to Rules Added As A Co-sponsor SCULLY

Added As A Co-sponsor STEPHENS Added As A Co-sponsor POE

Added As A Co-sponsor DEUCHLER

Added As A Co-sponsor WIRSING Added As A Co-sponsor BOST

Added As A Co-sponsor CURRY JULIE

Added As A Co-sponsor CROTTY

Adopted

Apr 10 Added As A Co-sponsor MITCHELL

Apr 14 Recommended do adopt Place Cal Order Resolutions

Amendment No.01 Place Cal Order Resolution MADIGAN, MJ

Amendment referred to HRUL Amendment No.01 MADIGAN,MJ Be adopted

Amendment No.01 MADIGAN,MJ 115-000-003

Resolution Adopted-Amended 113-000-004

Apr 19 Added As A Co-sponsor BOLAND

HR-0090 GIGLIO.

Remembers Officer Kenneth Novak Jr. of Lansing on the fifth anniversary of his death.

Apr 08 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31 Referred to Rules
Be Adopted 003-002-000
Place Cal Order Resolutions
Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0091 MITCHELL - CLAYTON - LYONS, EILEEN - LINDNER - CROSS, BIG-GERT AND MULLIGAN.

Creates the Obscenity Regulation Commission within the House of Representatives. The Commission will report to the General Assembly by January 1, 1998, its findings on the effects of obscenity upon the citizens of Illinois. After reporting, the Commission will be dissolved.

Apr 08 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules
Apr 09 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law

Added As A Co-sponsor CLAYTON

Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, EILEEN
Recommended do adopt 015-000-000

May 08 Recommended do adopt 015Place Cal Order Resolutions

Added As A Joint Sponsor LINDNER Added As A Co-sponsor CROSS

Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT Added As A Co-sponsor MULLIGAN

May 13 Joint Sponsor Changed to CLAYTON
Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT
Added As A Co-sponsor MULLIGAN

Jul 02 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HR-0092 SCHAKOWSKY.

Honors Outstanding Homemakers of the Year Helen Coburn, Milagros Lopez, Bok Duk Lee, Tammy Carder, and Susie C. Graham.

Apr 08 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

May 31

Be Adopted 003-002-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0093 CURRIE.

Congratulates Representatives Janice Schakowsky and Angelo Saviano on receiving the Josephine Oblinger Award from the Illinois Association of Community Care Program Homecare Providers.

Apr 08 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules
May 31
Be Adopted 003-002-000
Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0094 MULLIGAN – KRAUSE – RONEN – BIGGERT – SCHAKOWSKY, DAV-IS,MONIQUE, HOWARD, COULSON, DEUCHLER, MOORE,ANDREA, COWLISHAW, PANKAU, SLONE, CURRIE, GASH, SILVA, MCGUIRE, NOVAK, CROTTY, FANTIN, CURRY,JULIE, O'BRIEN, FLOWERS, LINDNER, HASSERT, CLAYTON, LYONS,EILEEN AND WOOD.

Proclaims Friday, April 11, 1997, as National Pay Inequity Awareness Day in Illinois.

Apr 08 1997 Filed With Clerk Added As A Joint Sponsor KRAUSE Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT Added As A Co-sponsor SCHAKOWSKY Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE Added As A Co-sponsor HOWARD Added As A Co-sponsor COULSON Added As A Co-sponsor DEUCHLER Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE, ANDREA Added As A Co-sponsor COWLISHAW Added As A Co-sponsor PANKAU Added As A Co-sponsor SLONE Added As A Co-sponsor CURRIE Added As A Co-sponsor GASH Added As A Co-sponsor SILVA Added As A Co-sponsor MCGUIRE Added As A Co-sponsor NOVAK Added As A Co-sponsor CROTTY Added As A Co-sponsor FANTIN Added As A Co-sponsor CURRY, JULIE Added As A Co-sponsor O'BRIEN Added As A Co-sponsor FLOWERS Added As A Co-sponsor LINDNER Added As A Co-sponsor HASSERT Added As A Co-sponsor CLAYTON Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, EILEEN Added As A Co-sponsor WOOD

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

Jun 01

HR-0095 SLONE.

Acknowledges the winning season of the Peoria Manual Rams basketball team, and congratulates them on their fourth straight State Class AA championship.

Apr 09 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules
Be Adopted 003-002-000
Place Cal Order Resolutions
Peopletion adopted

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0096 SCULLY - MCCARTHY AND BEAUBIEN.

Creates the Overlapping Taxing District Investigative and Advisory Task Force and urges the Department of Revenue to conduct an additional investigation of overlapping tax districts in Illinois.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes everything. Creates the Overlapping Taxing District Task Force to study the inequities of overlapping taxing districts.

Apr 09 1997 Filed With Clerk

Apr 23
May 08
Amendment No.01
Referred to Rules
Assigned to Revenue
REVENUE H Adopted
Do Adpt Amd/Stdnrd Dbt/Vote
006-003-002

Place Cal Order Resolutions

May 12 Added As A Joint Sponsor MCCARTHY
May 14 Added As A Co-sponsor BEAUBIEN
May 23 Resolution Adopted-Amended 070-043-000

HR-0097 MCAULIFFE, SAVIANO AND CAPPARELLI.

Mourns the death of Kenneth J. Adreani of Chicago, Illinois.

Apr 09 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

Added As A Co-sponsor SAVIANO Added As A Co-sponsor CAPPARELLI

May 31

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0098 TENHOUSE - MYERS - SLONE - SMITH.MICHAEL - BLACK AND WINKEL.

Recommends that an independent panel review the decision of the Department of Agriculture to register a livestock waste lagoon owned by the Little Timber Limited Liability Company.

Apr 09 1997

Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

Added As A Joint Sponsor MYERS

Added As A Co-sponsor SLONE

Added As A Co-sponsor SMITH, MICHAEL

Added As A Co-sponsor BLACK Added As A Co-sponsor WINKEL

Apr 16 May 08 Assigned to Environment & Energy Motion Do Adopt-Lost 011-007-004

HENE

Do Adpt/Stdnrd Dbt/Vote013-005-003

Place Cal Order Resolutions

TENHOUSE Amendment No.01

Amendment referred to HRUL

Place Cal Order Resolutions Motion disch comm, advc 2nd

CONSIDERATION OF HFA 1 - TENHOUSE Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jul 02

May 30

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HR-0099 JONES, LOU - JONES, SHIRLEY - HOWARD - DAVIS, MONIQUE FLOWERS, CURRIE, GILES, KENNER, MOORE, EUGENE, MORROW, PUGH, STROGER, TURNER, ART, YOUNGE AND MURPHY.

Mourns the death of former United States Representative Charles A. Hayes of Chicago, Illinois.

Apr 10 1997

Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

Added As A Co-sponsor GILES

Added As A Co-sponsor KENNER

Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE, EUGENE

Added As A Co-sponsor MORROW Added As A Co-sponsor PUGH Added As A Co-sponsor STROGER

Added As A Co-sponsor TURNER, ART Added As A Co-sponsor YOUNGE

Added As A Co-sponsor MURPHY Added As A Joint Sponsor JONES, SHIRLEY

Added As A Co-sponsor HOWARD

Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE

Added As A Co-sponsor FLOWERS

Apr 11 May 31 Added As A Co-sponsor CURRIE

Be Adopted 003-002-000

Jun 01

Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

HR-0100 JOHNSON.TOM.

Thanks Joan Mruk as she retires as Wayne Township Supervisor. Apr 10 1997

Filed With Clerk

May 31

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

Referred to Rules

HR-0101 JOHNSON.TOM.

Thanks Fred Norris as he retires as Mayor of St. Charles after 20 years of service.

Apr 10 1997

Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0102 MADIGAN, MJ - DEERING.

Urges the President of Amtrak and its Directors to maintain the Reservation Sales Call Center in Chicago.

Apr 10 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

Added As A Joint Sponsor DEERING

Apr 14

Recommended do adopt Place Cal Order Resolutions

Apr 16

Resolution adopted

HR-0103 WOOD-GASH.

Congratulates Mrs. Marilyn Craig as she retires as West Deerfield Township Supervisor.

Apr 10 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

Added As A Joint Sponsor GASH

HR-0104 GILES - DURKIN - SAVIANO - MOORE, EUGENE.

Acknowledges the career of Laslo Tako of Oak Park, Illinois upon his retirement as Oak Park Township Supervisor.

Apr 11 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

Added As A Joint Sponsor DURKIN

Added As A Co-sponsor SAVIANO Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE, EUGENE

May 31

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

Jun 01

HR-0105 MADIGAN, MJ.

Recognizes Wednesday, May 7, 1997 as Family Peace Day in the State of Illinois.

Apr 11 1997

Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0106 MORROW, FLOWERS AND DAVIS, MONIQUE.

Mourns the death of Lauretta M. Weston of Chicago, Illinois.

Filed With Clerk Apr 14 1997

Added As A Co-sponsor FLOWERS

Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000

Jun 01

Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

HR-0107 SCHOENBERG - LANG - SCHAKOWSKY - CAPPARELLI.

Proclaims October 5 through 11, 1997 as Rush North Shore Medical Center Week.

Apr 14 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor LANG

Added As A Co-sponsor SCHAKOWSKY Added As A Co-sponsor CAPPARELLI

Referred to Rules

May 31

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0108 PERSICO.

Commends the County of DuPage Operation Snowball group as they hold the first county-wide event to bring together the youth of DuPage County.

Filed With Clerk Apr 15 1997

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

Jun 01

HR-0109 O'BRIEN - NOVAK.

Congratulates St. Mary's Hospital and the Servants of the Holy Heart of Mary on 100 years of service to the Kankakee community.

Apr 16 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor NOVAK

Referred to Rules

May 31

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0110 BLACK - WINKEL - CURRY, JULIE - LEITCH - TENHOUSE, SMITH, MICHAEL AND SLONE.

Recommends that an independent panel review the proposed construction and operation of a hog confinement facility in Vermilion County and propose improvements in the Livestock Management Facilities Act and its rules.

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1

Accelerates the date by which the panel must report to the Governor to July 1, 1997. Provides that the leaders of both houses of the General Assembly shall appoint the panel members. Specifies that the Director of the Illinois EPA shall serve as chairperson of the panel.

Apr 16 1997

Filed With Clerk Added As A Joint Sponsor WINKEL Added As A Co-sponsor CURRY, JULIE Added As A Co-sponsor LEITCH Added As A Co-sponsor TENHOUSE Added As A Co-sponsor SMITH, MICHAEL Added As A Co-sponsor SLONE

Apr 23

Referred to Rules Assigned to Environment & Energy

May 08

Amendment No.01 ENVRMNT ENRGY H Adopted Recommnded do adopt amend

016-005-001

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jul 02

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HR-0111 GRANBERG.

Congratulates Janie Smith of Centralia on being installed as President of the Business & Professional Women of Illinois.

Apr 16 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000

Jun 01

Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

HR-0112 HOWARD - JOHNSON, TIM - FANTIN - MEYER - KENNER.

Urges Congress to continue federal funding for the Lincoln's Challenge program in Rantoul, Illinois.

Apr 16 1997

Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor JOHNSON, TIM

Added As A Co-sponsor FANTIN Added As A Co-sponsor MEYER Added As A Co-sponsor KENNER

Referred to Rules

Apr 23 May 08 Assigned to Judiciary II - Criminal Law Recommended do adopt 015-000-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

May 29

HR-0113

HOLBROOK, STEPHENS, DAVIS, STEVE AND BRADFORD.

Requests Governor Edgar to proclaim April 24, 1997 as a day of remembrance honoring the victims of the Armenian Genocide.

Apr 17 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules Added As A Co-sponsor STEPHENS

Apr 24 Added As A Co-sponsor STEPHENS Added As A Co-sponsor BRADFORD

Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS,STEVE

May 01 Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Election Refrm

Referred to Rules

May 08 Recommended do adopt 012-000-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

May 22 Resolution adopted

HR-0114 KOSEL.

Honors Mayor Ronald J. Grotovsky of Mokena.

Apr 18 1997 Filed With Clerk

Apr 19

May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0115 KOSEL.

Commends Gary Chase of Mokena on his years of service to his community as a Village Trustee.

Apr 18 1997 Filed With Clerk

Apr 19 Referred to Rules

May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000
Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0116 STEPHENS.

Acknowledges mothers on Mother's Day. Recognizes Mrs. Wilma Jean Luttrell of Springfield, a special mom who supported her son and his platoon during the Vietnam War.

Apr 18 1997 Filed With Clerk

Apr 19 Referred to Rules
May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0117 RONEN.

Congratulates the Howard Area Community Center in Rogers Park on its 30th anniversary.

Apr 18 1997 Filed With Clerk

Apr 19 Referred to Rules
May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000
Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0118 KOSEL - DART.

Mourns the death of John F. Winters of Mokena.

Apr 19 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor DART

Referred to Rules

May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000
Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0119 GILES.

Acknowledges the career of Laslo Tako of Oak Park upon his retirement as Oak Park Township Supervisor.

Apr 19 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules
May 31 Be Adopted 003-0

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0120 RONEN.

Commends Officers James Mullen and Athena Mullen for their brave service to the City of Chicago.

Apr 19 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

Jun 01

HR-0121

PUGH - SILVA - TURNER, ART - RONEN - CURRIE, MURPHY, JONES, SHIRLEY, STROGER, YOUNGE, MOORE, EUGENE, HOWARD, DAVIS, MONIQUE, MCKEON, SCHAKOWSKY AND JONES, LOU.

Creates an independent commission on the death penalty to study all aspects on the death penalty as currently administered in Illinois and to report to the Governor, members of the House, and the Illinois Supreme Court by June 30, 1998.

Filed With Clerk Apr 23 1997

Added As A Joint Sponsor SILVA Added As A Co-sponsor TURNER, ART Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor MURPHY Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, SHIRLEY Added As A Co-sponsor STROGER

Added As A Co-sponsor YOUNGE Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE, EUGENE Added As A Co-sponsor HOWARD

Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE

Referred to Rules

May 01 Assigned to Human Services

Jul 02 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL Oct 29 Added As A Co-sponsor CURRIE Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON

Nov 12 Assigned to Human Services Nov 13 Be Adopted 006-005-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions Added As A Co-sponsor SCHAKOWSKY

Added As A Co-sponsor JONES LOU Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HR-0122 FLOWERS.

Mourns the death of Willie Mae Slaughter of Chicago, Illinois.

Apr 23 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0123 GIGLIO.

Congratulates Mr. Joseph A. Straka, Sr. of Lansing on the occasion of his 90th birthday.

Apr 23 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0124 NOLAND.

Commends Kent N. Mittelberg of Decatur, Illinois upon his retirement from the Decatur City Council.

Apr 23 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 May 31 Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

Jun 01

HR-0125 DANIELS.

Congratulates Montell Griffin on winning the World Boxing Council's Light-heavyweight Championship of the World.

Apr 23 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules May 08 Recommended do adopt

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jul 02

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HR-0126 GASH.

Commends the hard work and dedication of John J. Cortesi of Highland Park, Illinois.

Apr 24 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0127 BROSNAHAN.

Commends Scott Frederick Biedess of Boy Scott Troop 596 on becoming an Eagle Scout.

Apr 24 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0128 BROSNAHAN.

Commends Matthew Anthony Chap of Boy Scout Troop 596 on becoming an Eagle Scout.

Apr 24 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

RYDER AND ALL OTHER MEMBERS OF THE HOUSE. HR-0129

Mourns the death of Carl H. Wittmond of Brussels, former member of the Illinois House of Representatives from 1952 to 1970.

Apr 24 1997 Filed With Clerk

Place Cal Order Resolutions

May 07

Added As A Co-sponsor AOMH

Resolution adopted

HR-0130 GASH.

Commends Anna Santiago and Susie Greenwald of Highland Park High School in Highland Park, Illinois for creating the Future Problem Solving after school group within the high school. The program received national recognition for creating the program "Kick (Cigarette) Butts", an undercover sting operation to expose underage cigarette sales in the community.

Apr 24 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0131 GIGLIO.

Congratulates Jamie Beno of Lansing on winning the "Take Our Daughters to Work Day" essay contest.

Apr 24 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0132 MORROW.

Mourns the death of Mrs. Eleanor Traughber of Chicago.

Apr 25 1997 Filed With Clerk

Apr 29

Referred to Rules

May 31

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

2201 HR-0133

HR-0133 MORROW.

Mourns the death of George Hilbring Jr., of Chicago, Illinois.

Apr 25 1997 Filed With Clerk

Apr 29 May 31 Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0134 CURRIE – KUBIK.

Amends the House Rules. Permits the Special Investigative Committee created under House Resolution 89 to meet during a session of the House.

Apr 25 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor KUBIK

Referred to Rules Recommended do adopt Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

HR-0135 LOPEZ - SANTIAGO.

Honors Puerto Rican teachers who came to Illinois in 1968 to begin bilingual classes in Chicago public schools.

Apr 25 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor SANTIAGO

Apr 29 Referred to Rules
May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0136 MORROW - JONES, LOU.

Acknowledges Reverend Doctor Floyd Davis of the Pilgrim Baptist Church in Chicago, Illinois. Rev. Dr. Davis is the President of the NAACP South Side Branch.

Apr 25 1997 Filed With Clerk

Apr 29 Referred to Rules

Added As A Joint Sponsor JONES, LOU

May 31

Be Adopted 003-002-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

Jun 01 HR-0137 CURRIE.

Commends Carole Rita Nolan of WBEZ radio in Chicago, Illinois for her dedication and hard work in making public radio a part of Chicago.

Apr 29 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

May 31

Resolution adopted

HR-0138

CURRIE – MADIGAN,MJ – WOJCIK – JONES,LOU – DURKIN, BOLAND, BUGIELSKI, CAPPARELLI, CLAYTON, COULSON, COWLISHAW, FANTIN, FRITCHEY, GRANBERG, HOLBROOK, KOSEL, BRADLEY, LANG, LYONS,JOSEPH, MCCARTHY, MCGUIRE, MCKEON, MEYER, MOORE,ANDREA, MORROW, PARKE, RONEN, SCHAKOWSKY, SCHOENBERG, SCOTT, SKINNER, STEPHENS, ZICKUS, TENHOUSE AND DART.

Honors Nellie Fox of White Sox fame on being inducted into the Baseball Hall of Fame.

Apr 30 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor WOJCIK
Added As A Co-sponsor JONES,LOU
Added As A Co-sponsor DURKIN
Added As A Co-sponsor BOLAND
Added As A Co-sponsor BUGIELSKI
Added As A Co-sponsor CAPYARELLI
Added As A Co-sponsor CLAYTON
Added As A Co-sponsor COULSON
Added As A Co-sponsor COULSON

Apr 30—Cont. Added As A Co-sponsor FANTIN Added As A Co-sponsor FRITCHEY Added As A Co-sponsor GRANBERG Added As A Co-sponsor HOLBROOK Added As A Co-sponsor KOSEL Added As A Co-sponsor BRADLEY Added As A Co-sponsor LANG Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, JOSEPH Added As A Co-sponsor MCCARTHY Added As A Co-sponsor MCGUIRE Added As A Co-sponsor MCKEON Added As A Co-sponsor MEYER Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE, ANDREA Added As A Co-sponsor MORROW Added As A Co-sponsor PARKE Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN Added As A Co-sponsor SCHAKOWSKY Added As A Co-sponsor SCHOENBERG Added As A Co-sponsor SCOTT Added As A Co-sponsor SKINNER Added As A Co-sponsor STEPHENS Added As A Co-sponsor ZICKUS May 01 Joint Sponsor Changed to MADIGAN, MJ Referred to Rules Added As A Co-sponsor TENHOUSE Added As A Co-sponsor DART May 22 May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Jun 01 Resolution adopted HR-0139 MORROW. Mourns the death of Mrs. Anne Rayner Childs of Chicago. Filed With Clerk Apr 30 1997 May 01 Referred to Rules May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Jun 01 Resolution adopted DART.

HR-0140

Mourns the death of Mike Royko of Chicago, Illinois. Mike Royko was a syndicated columnist for the Chicago Tribune and was known around the world as a person who exemplified Chicago through his daily column.

May 05 1997 Filed With Clerk May 06 Referred to Rules May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0141 CAPPARELLI.

Congratulates Donald Versen of Chicago on winning the Good Scout Award. May 06 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 May 31 Place Cal Order Resolutions Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0142 PARKE.

Commends Martin Conatser on being selected as Department Commander of the American Legion.

May 06 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules May 31 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0143 TURNER, ART.

Congratulates Reverend J.P. White and the Greater Mount Pleasant Missionary Baptist Church of Chicago, Illinois on forty years of ministry.

May 06 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 08

May 31

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0144 GIGLIO.

Proclaims May 7, 1997 as National Tourism Day in Illinois.

May 07 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 08 May 31 Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

Jun 01

HR-0145 DART.

Commends the Lutheran Church of the Holy Spirit for their dedication to ministry.

May 07 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 08 May 31

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

Referred to Rules

HR-0146 DART.

Commends Father Anthony Vader as he retires as pastor of Holy Name of Mary Church in Chicago.

May 08

May 07 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

Jun 01

HR-0147 LYONS, JOSEPH.

Congratulates Edmund and Alyce Summers on their 50th Wedding Anniversary. May 08 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

LANG - KRAUSE - COWLISHAW - BIGGERT.

Urges the Illinois Department of Public Aid to use a portion of the proceeds derived from lawsuits and litigation against the tobacco industry to pay for smoking cessation programs.

May 08 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor KRAUSE Added As A Co-sponsor COWLISHAW Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT

Referred to Rules

May 14 Assigned to Executive May 21 Recommended do adopt 013-000-002

Place Cal Order Resolutions

May 23 Resolution adopted

HR-0149 FLOWERS.

Applauds the courage of the female employees of the Mitsubishi Corporation in reporting harassment in the workplace.

May 08 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 09 Referred to Rules

May 14 Assigned to Labor & Commerce

Jul 02 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HR .0150 JONES, JOHN.

Honors Excel Communications, Inc. and its founder, Kenny A. Troutt of Mt. Vernon.

May 09 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0151 YOUNGE.

Congratulates Clarence Ellis, Sr. of East St. Louis, Illinois on the occasion of his retirement from the East St. Louis School District #189.

May 09 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

BLACK. HR-0152

Commends Darryl Edwards of the Danville Correctional Center in Danville, Illinois, on being named 1997 Correctional Officer of the Year.

May 12 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0153 COWLISHAW - ROSKAM - PERSICO - WOJCIK - PARKE.

Proclaims December, 1997 as "The Month of the Transistor" in recognition of the 50th anniversary of its discovery.

May 12 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor ROSKAM Added As A Co-sponsor PERSICO Added As A Co-sponsor WOJCIK Added As A Co-sponsor PARKE

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

Jun 01

HR-0154 SCHAKOWSKY - RONEN.

Congratulates Muriel "Manny" Tuteur on her 75th birthday celebration. May 12 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor RONEN

Referred to Rules

May 31

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0155 CURRIE - KUBIK.

Extends the reporting deadline for the Special Investigative Committee investigating Justice Heiple from May 12, 1997 to May 16, 1997.

May 12 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor KUBIK

Referred to Rules Recommended do adopt Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

HR-0156 LYONS.EILEEN.

Congratulates the General Motors Electro-Motive Division on its 75th anniversary.

May 13 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

ACEVEDO. HR-0157

Commends and applauds Phil Coronado of Pilsen for over 30 years of community service

May 13 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0158 ACEVEDO.

Mourns the death of Chicago's first Latina police officer, Adelina M. Contreras-Raducha.

May 13 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0159 DART.

Congratulates Terrence McGuffage of Chicago as he graduates from the University of Illinois College of Engineering.

May 13 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

HR-0160 DART.

Congratulates Terrence McGuffage of Chicago as he graduates from the University of Illinois College of Engineering.

May 14 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0161 NOVAK - PERSICO.

Directs the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency to conduct a study to determine the relative toxicity of auto body paints and finishes compared to touch-up or general purpose paints and finishes designed and intended for use by the general public.

May 14 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor PERSICO

Referred to Rules

May 23 Jul 02

Assigned to Environment & Energy

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HR-0162 GRANBERG.

Congratulates Courtney Smith of Carlyle High School on being named Ms. Basketball of Illinois for 1997.

May 15 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0163 GRANBERG.

Recognizes the Greenville, Illinois Kiwanis Club on the anniversary of fifty years of service to the community.

May 15 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

May 31

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0164 GRANBERG.

Remembers the city of Centralia, Illinois on the fiftieth anniversary of the mine disaster at Mine #5 of Wamac.

May 15 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0165 GRANBERG.

Congratulates Vandalia Community High School's wrestling team on taking fourth place in the Class A I.H.S.A. State Dual Meet championship.

May 15 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0166

MCKEON – MURPHY – KUBIK – MULLIGAN – BEAUBIEN, ACEVEDO, BOLAND, BUGIELSKI, BURKE, CURRIE, DART, DAVIS, MONIQUE, DAVIS, STEVE, ERWIN, FANTIN, FEIGENHOLTZ, FRITCHEY, GASH, GILES, HOLBROOK, HOWARD, JONES, LOU, JONES, SHIR LEY, KENNER, LANG, LOPEZ, LYONS, JOSEPH, MAUTINO, MOORE, EUGENE, MORROW, PUGH, RONEN, SANTIAGO, SCHAKOWSKY, SCHOENBERG, SCOTT, SILVA, STROGER AND YOUNGE.

Requests the House of Representatives to adopt an anti-discrimination clause in hiring practices within the employment practices of the State of Illinois.

May 15 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor MURPHY Added As A Co-sponsor KUBIK

Added As A Co-sponsor MULLIGAN

Added As A Co-sponsor BEAUBIEN

Added As A Co-sponsor ACEVEDO

Added As A Co-sponsor BOLAND

Added As A Co-sponsor BUGIELSKI

Added As A Co-sponsor BURKE

Added As A Co-sponsor CURRIE

Added As A Co-sponsor DART

Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE

Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS, STEVE

Added As A Co-sponsor ERWIN

Added As A Co-sponsor FANTIN

Added As A Co-sponsor FEIGENHOLTZ

Added As A Co-sponsor FRITCHEY

Added As A Co-sponsor GASH

Added As A Co-sponsor GILES

Added As A Co-sponsor HOLBROOK

Added As A Co-sponsor HOWARD

Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, LOU

Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, SHIRLEY

Added As A Co-sponsor KENNER

Added As A Co-sponsor LANG Added As A Co-sponsor LOPEZ

Added As A Co-sponsor LYONS, JOSEPH

Added As A Co-sponsor MAUTINO

Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE EUGENE

Added As A Co-sponsor MORROW

Added As A Co-sponsor PUGH

Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN

Added As A Co-sponsor SANTIAGO

Added As A Co-sponsor SCHAKOWSKY

Added As A Co-sponsor SCHOENBERG

Added As A Co-sponsor SCOTT

Added As A Co-sponsor SILVA

Added As A Co-sponsor STROGER

Added As A Co-sponsor YOUNGE

Referred to Rules

May 23

Assigned to Human Services

Jul 02 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HR-0167 MCKEON.

Congratulates Dignity Chicago on 25 years of service.

May 15 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

May 31

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

MCCARTHY - CROTTY. HR-0168

Commends the members of the Orland Park Lions Club for their community service and support.

May 15 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

May 31

Added As A Joint Sponsor CROTTY

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0169 MCCARTHY.

Congratulates New Lenox's Providence Catholic High School's wrestling team on winning the Class AA I.H.S.A. State Dual Meet championship.

May 15 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0170 PARKE.

Commends Martin Conatser on being selected as Department Commander of the American Legion.

May 15 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0171 GIGLIO.

Mourns the death of Ronald Buikema of South Holland.

May 19 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0172 GIGLIO.

Congratulates Jeanne Maggio as she retires as trustee of the Village of Glenwood after 20 years.

May 19 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0173 GIGLIO.

Congratulates Thornridge High School band program for its outstanding accomplishments and awards.

May 19 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0174 YOUNGE.

Provides for the planning and implementation of transportation programs in the spirit of the federal Intermodal Surface Transportation Efficiency Act of 1991 by the Department of Transportation in cooperation with members of the General Assembly. Requires the Department to provide a report to the General Assembly by July 1, 1998.

May 20 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

May 29

Assigned to Transportation & Motor Vehicles

Jul 02

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HR-0175 **2208**

HR-0175 NOVAK - PERSICO - SCOTT.

Requests the Illinois Commerce Commission to study the effects of public utilities engaging in the provision of nonutility services, on utility services, rates, and consumers.

May 21 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor PERSICO

Referred to Rules

May 22 Added As A Co-sponsor SCOTT

HR-0176 YOUNGE - KENNER - HOWARD - PUGH - DAVIS,MONIQUE, STROGER, MORROW, GILES, FLOWERS, JONES,SHIRLEY, JONES,LOU, MURPHY, MOORE,EUGENE AND SILVA.

Urges the Governor, the legislature, and the Seventh District Federal Reserve Bank at Chicago to provide special access to banks and financial institutions that extend Capital Credit to ordinary citizens in order to expand private sector growth in a manner that produces dividend income.

May 22 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor KENNER Added As A Co-sponsor HOWARD

Added As A Co-sponsor PUGH

Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE

Added As A Co-sponsor STROGER Added As A Co-sponsor MORROW

Added As A Co-sponsor GILES

Added As A Co-sponsor FLOWERS

Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, SHIRLEY Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, LOU

Added As A Co-sponsor MURPHY

Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE, EUGENE

Added As A Co-sponsor SILVA

Referred to Rules

May 29 Jul 02 Assigned to Financial Institutions

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HR-0177 GIGLIO.

Mourns the death of Billy Gene Echols of Chicago, Illinois.

May 22 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

Referred to Rules

HR-0178 PHELPS.

Encourages Governor Edgar, the Illinois Historic Preservation

Agency, and the Department of Natural Resources to negotiate the purchase and preservation of the Old Slave House and express appreciation to third generation owners George and Janice Sisk for their preservation efforts.

May 22 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0179 DANIELS - COWLISHAW - BLACK.

Mourns the death of Doctor Edward Keen of Springfield, Ill.

May 23 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor COWLISHAW

Added As A Co-sponsor BLACK

May 27

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000

May 31

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0180 NOVAK.

Congratulates Will Ponikvar as he retires as Trustee of the Village of Bradley after 29 years.

May 23 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 27 May 31

Jun 01

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

HR-0181 NOVAK - O'BRIEN.

Congratulates Mike Quigley of rural St. Anne on being honored by the United Way of Will County.

May 23 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor O'BRIEN

May 27 May 31 Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000

Jun 01

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

HR-0182 MCCARTHY.

Congratulates Edward Brown, 80, of Country Club Hills as he receives his degree from Prairie State College.

May 23 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 27

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0183 LEITCH.

States that retailers selling alcoholic beverages shall post a sign reading "Drinking during pregnancy can cause birth defects and mental retardation".

May 27 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

HR-0184 SCHOENBERG.

Commends John Jacoby of Wilmette, Illinois, upon his retirement as Village President.

May 27 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0185 MORROW - HOWARD - STROGER - DAVIS, MONIQUE - KENNER, JONES,LOU, JONES, SHIRLEY, PUGH. GILES. FLOWERS, MOORE, EUGENE, MURPHY, YOUNGE, SILVA AND TURNER, ART.

Mourns the death of Ms. Ozie Tucker. Ms. Tucker is the mother of Chicago State University President Dolores Cross and Jean McRae.

May 27 1997 Filed With Clerk

Primary Sponsor Changed To MORROW Added As A Joint Sponsor HOWARD Added As A Co-sponsor STROGER

Added As A Co-sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE Added As A Co-sponsor JONES,LOU Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, SHIRLEY

Added As A Co-sponsor PUGH Added As A Co-sponsor KENNER Added As A Co-sponsor GILES Added As A Co-sponsor MURPHY Added As A Co-sponsor YOUNGE Added As A Co-sponsor FLOWERS

Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE, EUGENE

Added As A Co-sponsor SILVA

Added As A Co-sponsor TURNER, ART

May 28 May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0186 YOUNGE.

Congratulates Justice Charles E. Freeman of Chicago as he is named Chief Justice of the Illinois Supreme Court.

May 27 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules

Jun 01

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

HR-0187 YOUNGE.

Creates the Metro East Education Task Force to study the means to attract and retain academic centers of excellence, technology, and research and other educational resource facilities in the Metro East region and the need for a body politic and corporate to coordinate the expansion of education, technological, and scientific research in the Metro East area.

May 27 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 28

Referred to Rules

May 29

Assigned to Elementary & Secondary

Education

Jul 02

Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HR-0188 TURNER, ART.

Acknowledges the one hundredth anniversary of John Marshall High School in Chicago, Illinois.

May 28 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0189 ERWIN - BIGGERT - SCHAKOWSKY - DEUCHLER - FLOWERS.

Appreciates the contributions of the Illinois Gender Equity Commission on the 25th anniversary of the passage of Title IX of the 1972 Education Amendment Act.

May 28 1997 Filed With Clerk

> Added As A Joint Sponsor BIGGERT Added As A Co-sponsor SCHAKOWSKY Added As A Co-sponsor DEUCHLER Added As A Co-sponsor FLOWERS

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0190 GILES.

Commends Arthur Replogle, of Oak Park, Illinois, upon his retirement from the Oak Park Development Corporation.

May 28 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0191 MAUTINO.

Congratulates Master Chief Timothy Fonderoli as he retires after 20 years of service in the U.S. Navy.

May 28 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0192 MCKEON.

Congratulates DIGNITY/CHICAGO on 25 years of service. May 28 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

May 31

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

HR-0193 FEIGENHOLTZ.

Mourns the death of Reverend Daniel F. Montalbano of Resurrection Catholic Church of Chicago, Illinois,

May 28 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 29 May 31 Referred to Rules

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0194 FEIGENHOLTZ.

Mourns the death of Reverend Daniel F. Montalbano of Resurrection Catholic Church of Chicago, Illinois. May 29 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000

Jun 01

Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

HR-0195 DART.

Mourns the death of Matthew Ryan, 13, of Western Springs.

May 29 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0196 GIGLIO - MCCARTHY - SCULLY.

Salutes the State champion Homewood-Flossmoor Men's Gymnastics Team.

May 29 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor MCCARTHY

Added As A Co-sponsor SCULLY

May 30 May 31 Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0197 MAUTINO - DART.

Urges the Director of the Department of Insurance not to issue an opinion that insurance companies are not required to include coverage for assault and battery related injuries under a liquor liability policy.

May 30 1997 Filed With Clerk

Primary Sponsor Changed To MAUTINO

Added As A Joint Sponsor DART

Referred to Rules

HR-0198 MADIGAN.MJ.

Congratulates Laurie Ascroft for her 14 years of service to the House of Representatives, her marriage and move to Texas.

May 30 1997 Filed With Clerk

May 31

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0199 MCKEON.

Congratulates Test Positive Aware Network on its 10th anniversary. May 30 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

May 31

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0200 BERGMAN.

Mourns the death of Richard F. Bayer of Palatine.

May 31 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Jun 01

Resolution adopted

HR-0201 LYONS, EILEEN - DURKIN.

Requests that the State highway bridge located on Wolf Road, between 31st Street and Ogden Avenue, spanning the Salt Creek, be named the Matthew Ryan Memorial Bridge. Requests that the Illinois Department of Transportation erect an appropriate plaque or signs to give the public notice of the name of the bridge.

May 31 1997 Filed With Clerk

Chief Sponsor LYONS, EILEEN Added As A Joint Sponsor DURKIN

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jun 01 Resolution adopted

HR-0202 CURRIE - KUBIK.

Commends Ron Levin of the House Democratic Staff for twenty years of dedicated service.

May 31 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor KUBIK

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

Jun 01

HR-0203 DAVIS, MONIQUE.

Mourns the death of John H. H. Sengstacke, owner and publisher of the Chicago Defender.

Jun 05 1997 Fi

Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 Nov 14 Referred to Rules

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

HR-0204 JOHNSON,TIM.

Congratulates Dennis R. Bing of Champaign, Illinois upon his retirement as County Clerk of Champaign County.

Jun 10 1997

Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 Nov 14 Referred to Rules

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

HR-0205 NOLAND – MYERS – POE – BOST – JONES, JOHN, CROSS, LAWFER, MITCHELL, WINKEL, TURNER, JOHN, MOFFITT, BLACK, STEPHENS, TENHOUSE, ACKERMAN, WIRSING AND LEITCH.

Urges Congress to continue the federal ethanol tax credit.

Jun 11 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor MYERS Added As A Co-sponsor POE

Added As A Co-sponsor BOST Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, JOHN

Added As A Co-sponsor CROSS Added As A Co-sponsor LAWFER Added As A Co-sponsor MITCHELL Added As A Co-sponsor WINKEL

Added As A Co-sponsor TURNER, JOHN

Added As A Co-sponsor MOFFITT

Jun 12 Added As A Co-sponsor BLACK

Added As A Co-sponsor STEPHENS Added As A Co-sponsor TENHOUSE Added As A Co-sponsor ACKERMAN Added As A Co-sponsor WIRSING

Added As A Co-sponsor LEITCH

Oct 16 Referred to Rules
Oct 17 Assigned to Environment & Energy

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HR-0206 JONES, LOU.

Mourns the death of Mrs. Sierra Collins Maize Sheatley.

Jun 23 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16-Nov 14 Referred to Rules

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

HR-0207 JOHNSON, TIM.

Congratulates Carpenters Local No. 44 of Champaign on 100 years of service.

Filed With Clerk Jun 23 1997

Oct 16

Nov 14

Referred to Rules Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

HR-0208 FANTIN.

Congratulates the Calumet Memorial Park District of Calumet City, Illinois, on its seventy-fifth anniversary.

Jun 26 1997

Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 Nov 14 Referred to Rules

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

HR-0209 MORROW.

Mourns the death of Florice Buckner Gay of Chicago, Illinois.

Jun 26 1997

Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 Nov 14 Referred to Rules

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

HR-0210 JOHNSON, TOM.

Honors and remembers the life of SFC John A. Fasano of Glen Ellyn, Illinois.

Oct 21 1997 Oct 28

Filed With Clerk

Oct 29

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Nov 14

Resolution adopted

HR-0211 LYONS, JOSEPH.

Celebrates the sixty-fifth birthday of Elaine "Sis" Clewis of Chicago, Illinois. Filed With Clerk

Jun 30 1997

Oct 16 Nov 14 Referred to Rules

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

HR-0212 LYONS, JOSEPH - BIGGINS AND BUGIELSKI.

Congratulates Chicago's St. Patrick High School on winning the water polo

championship.

Jun 30 1997 Filed With Clerk

Jul 03

Added As A Co-sponsor BUGIELSKI

Oct 16

Referred to Rules Be Adopted

Nov 14

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Added As A Joint Sponsor BIGGINS

Resolution adopted

HR-0213 HOWARD.

Honors Maggie H. Foster of Chicago, Illinois on the celebration of her one hundredth birthday.

Sep 03 1997

Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 Nov 14 Referred to Rules

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

HR-0214 **2214**

HR-0214 GRANBERG.

Honors Russell Rose as the Springfield Blueprint Building has its name changed to the Russell Rose Building. Mr. Rose is being honored by the Illinois Ventures for Community Action.

Sep 03 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 Referred to Rules
Nov 14 Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HR-0215 GRANBERG.

Honors Centralia Raccoon School on its fiftieth anniversary.

Sep 03 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 Referred to Rules
Nov 14 Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

HR-0216 HOWARD.

Honors the Fuller-Jackson-Clinkscales-Cobb family on their family reunion, to be held August 1, 1997, in Chicago, Illinois.

Sep 03 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 Referred to Rules Nov 14 Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

HR-0217 GRANBERG.

Mourns the death of Erwin J. Mahlandt of Breese, Illinois.

Sep 03 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 Referred to Rules Nov 14 Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

HR-0218 MORROW.

Mourns the death of music producer Ralph Bass of Chicago, Illinois and Nassau, the Bahamas.

Sep 03 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 Referred to Rules Nov 14 Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

HR-0219 GRANBERG.

Honors Reverend Jerome Feldmann of Breese, Illinois on his retirement from the pastorate.

Sep 03 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 Referred to Rules
Nov 14 Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

HR-0220 GRANBERG.

Honors J. Faye Wham, James Brady, LeRoy Fischer, and Captain Robert Beaver upon their induction into the Centralia Historical Hall of Fame.

Sep 03 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 Referred to Rules
Nov 14 Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

HR-0221 GRANBERG.

Acknowledges the thirtieth anniversary of Spassfest, held in Germantown, Illinois.

Sep 03 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 Referred to Rules
Nov 14 Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

HR-0222 CAPPARELLI - MCAULIFFE.

Salutes the Village of Harwood Heights, Illinois as it celebrates fifty years of incorporation.

Sep 03 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor MCAULIFFE

Oct 16 Nov 14

Referred to Rules Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

HR-0223 JONES, LOU.

Mourns the death of Artensa Randolph of Chicago, Illinois.

Sep 03 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 Nov 14 Referred to Rules Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

HR-0224 DART.

Mourns the death of Jerry Gibbons of Evergreen Park, Illinois.

Sep 03 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 Nov 14 Referred to Rules Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

HR-0225 PARKE.

Congratulates the Rehabilitation Institute of Chicago at Alexian Brothers Medical Center on their twenty-fifth anniversary.

Oct 02 1997

Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 Nov 14 Referred to Rules

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

HR-0226 CURRIE.

Commends Mostly Music, of Chicago, Illinois, on their twenty-fifth anniversary.

Filed With Clerk Oct 02 1997

Oct 16

Referred to Rules

HR-0227 HANNIG.

Requires the Auditor General to study and report upon the overtime employment of prison guards by the Department of Corrections.

Oct 02 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16

Referred to Rules

Oct 17

Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Oct 28

Election Refrm Be Adopted 013-000-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HR-0228 HOWARD.

Honors Dr. Dolores Cross, President of Chicago State University, as she retires on September 30, 1997.

Oct 02 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16

Referred to Rules Be Adopted

Nov 14

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

HR-0229 GRANBERG.

Salutes David H. Blackwell on being inducted into the Centralia Hall of Fame.

Filed With Clerk Oct 02 1997

Oct 16

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted

Nov 14

Place Cal Order Resolutions

GRANBERG. HR-0230

Salutes Doris Crittenden Popper on her induction into the Centralia Hall of Fame.

Oct 02 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 Nov 14 Referred to Rules

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

HR-0231 GRANBERG.

Salutes John W. Clark on being named to the Centralia Hall of Fame.

Oct 02 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 Nov 14 Referred to Rules

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

HR-0232 GRANBERG.

Salutes William H. Walker of Centralia, Illinois on his induction into the Centralia Hall of Fame.

Oct 02 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 Nov 14 Referred to Rules

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

HR-0233 GRANBERG.

Salutes the late Verne Joy on his induction into the Centralia Hall of Fame.

Oct 02 1997 Filed With Clerk Oct 16

Nov 14

Referred to Rules Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

HR-0234 GRANBERG.

Salutes Dr. John Stedelin of Centralia, Illinois, on being inducted into the Centralia Hall of Fame.

Oct 02 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 Nov 14 Referred to Rules

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

HR-0235 GRANBERG.

Salutes Lewis Van Hanev on his induction into the Centralia Hall of Fame.

Oct 02 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 Nov 14 Referred to Rules

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

HR-0236 GRANBERG.

Salutes Clarence Fowler on his induction into the Centralia Hall of Fame.

Oct 02 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 Nov 14 Referred to Rules

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

HR-0237 GRANBERG.

Salutes William Norwood on his induction into the Centralia Hall of Fame.

Oct 02 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 Nov 14 Referred to Rules

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

HR-0238 GRANBERG.

Salutes the late William Stephens on his induction into the Centralia Hall of Fame.

Oct 02 1997

Filed With Clerk

Oct 16

Referred to Rules

Nov 14

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

HR-0239 GRANBERG.

Salutes Charles A. Fowler on his induction into the Centralia Hall of Fame.

Oct 02 1997 Filed With Clerk Oct 16

Nov 14

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

HR-0240 GRANBERG.

Salutes Private First Class Robert L. Wilson on his posthumous induction into the Centralia Hall of Fame.

Oct 02 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 Referred to Rules Nov 14 Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

HR-0241 GRANBERG.

Salutes Roland Burris on his induction into the Centralia Hall of Fame.

Filed With Clerk Oct 02 1997

Oct 16 Referred to Rules Nov 14 Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

HR-0242 GRANBERG.

Salutes the late Representative Bob Branson, R-Centralia, on his induction into the Centralia Hall of Fame.

Oct 02 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 Referred to Rules Nov 14 Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

HR-0243 GRANBERG.

Salutes Gunnery Sergeant Robert McCard on his posthumous induction into the Centralia Hall of Fame.

Oct 02 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 Referred to Rules

Nov 14 Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

HR-0244 GRANBERG.

Salutes the farm of Robert Kohrmann of Bartelso, Illinois. Mr. Kohrmann's farm recently received the designation of being named a Centennial Farm by the IIlinois Department of Agriculture.

Oct 08 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 16 Referred to Rules Nov 14 Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

HR-0245 BIGGERT.

Salutes William Hector, an educator at Downers Grove South High School, for receiving one of four Milken Awards for 1997.

Oct 16 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules Nov 14

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

HR-0246 MCAULIFFE.

Honors German-Americans on National German-American Day, October 6. 1997.

Oct 21 1997 Filed With Clerk

Chief Sponsor MCAULIFFE

Oct 28 Referred to Rules

Oct 29 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Nov 14 Resolution adopted

HR-0247 KRAUSE AND BERGMAN.

Congratulates Our Lady of the Wayside School in Arlington Heights, Illinois on being named a Blue Ribbon School of Excellence by the United States Department of Education.

Oct 21 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 28 Referred to Rules Oct 29 Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Nov 14 Added As A Co-sponsor BERGMAN

Resolution adopted

HR-0248 PARKE.

Urges the United States Congress to adopt H.R. 2481 exempting Canadian nationals from the reporting requirements of Section 110 of the Illegal Immigration Reform and Immigrant Responsibility Act.

Oct 22 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 28 Referred to Rules

Oct 29 Assigned to State Govt Admin &

Nov 13 Election Refrm
Be Adopted 009-002-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Jan 02 1998 Re-refer Rules/Rul 19(b) RULES HRUL

HR-0249 CURRIE.

Commends Mostly Music, of Chicago, Illinois, on their twenty-fifth anniversary.

Oct 22 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 28 Referred to Rules
Oct 29 Be Adopted 003-002-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions
Oct 30 Resolution adopted

HR-0250 YOUNGE.

Mourns the death of Katherine Summers of East St. Louis, Illinois.

Oct 24 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 28 Referred to Rules

Oct 29

Be Adopted 003-002-000

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Oct 30 Resolution adopted

HR-0251 YOUNGE.

Mourns the death of Homer Randolph of East St. Louis, Illinois.

Oct 24 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 28 Referred to Rules
Oct 29 Be Adopted 003-002-000
Place Cal Order Resolutions

Oct 30 Resolution adopted

HR-0252 SAVIANO.

Urges the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development to delay the imposition of price controls with respect to mortgage brokers.

Oct 28 1997 Referred to Rules

Oct 29 Assigned to Registration & Regulation

Nov 12 Be Adopted 016-000-000
Place Cal Order Resolutions

Nov 14 Resolution adopted

HR-0253 FANTIN.

Congratulates Dr. Gloria Jackson Bacon on the opening of the new Altgeld Health Center, located in the Altgeld Gardens housing project, in Chicago, Illinois.

Oct 28 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

Oct 29 Be Adopted 003-002-000
Place Cal Order Resolutions

Nov 14 Resolution adopted

HR-0254 GIGLIO.

Honors Jim Kijewski on August 5, 1997: Jim Kijewski Day in Lansing, Illinois. Jim will be retiring as manager of the Lan-Oak Pool after thirty-seven years as manager.

Oct 28 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

Oct 29 Be Adopted 003-002-000
Place Cal Order Resolutions

Nov 14 Resolution adopted

HR-0255 SCHAKOWSKY - CURRIE - RONEN.

Honors Betty Williams of Metropolitan Family Services upon her retirement.

Oct 28 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor CURRIE

Oct 29

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000

Nov 13

Place Cal Order Resolutions Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN

Nov 14

Resolution adopted

HR-0256 WOOLARD.

Salutes the Carterville Lions Club on seventy-five years of service to the community.

Oct 28 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct 29

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Nov 14

Resolution adopted

HR-0257 BOST.

Names those portions of old U.S. Route 51 in southern Illinois that have been abandoned by new Route 51 Egyptian Trail.

Oct 28 1997 Filed With Clerk

Oct. 29

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted 003-002-000

Nov 14

Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted 116-000-000

HR-0258

DAVIS,MONIQUE - STROGER - JONES,LOU - MORROW - HOWARD, TURNER,ART, KENNER, MURPHY, FLOWERS, GILES, JONES,SHIRLEY, MOORE,EUGENE, PUGH AND YOUNGE.

Honors Dr. Margaret Burroughs, founder of the DuSable Museum of African-American History in Chicago, Illinois, on the event of her eightieth birthday celebration.

Oct 29 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

Added As A Joint Sponsor STROGER Added As A Co-sponsor JONES,LOU

Added As A Co-sponsor MORROW

Added As A Co-sponsor HOWARD Added As A Co-sponsor TURNER, ART

Added As A Co-sponsor KENNER Added As A Co-sponsor MURPHY

Added As A Co-sponsor FLOWERS

Added As A Co-sponsor GILES Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, SHIRLEY

Added As A Co-sponsor MOORE, EUGENE

Added As A Co-sponsor PUGH Added As A Co-sponsor YOUNGE

> Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Oct 30

Resolution adopted

HR-0259 COULSON.

Urges support for the preservation of "The Wagner Farm", located in Glenview, Illinois.

Oct 29 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules Be Adopted 003-002-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

Oct 30

HR-0260 DAVIS.STEVE.

Calls upon the Governor, the Director of the Historic Preservation Agency, other public officials, and the People of the State of Illinois to recognize Wood River, Illinois as the starting point of the Lewis and Clark Expedition.

Oct 29 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to

HR-0261 BRADY - ERWIN - YOUNGE - RUTHERFORD.

Honors Dr. Richard Wagner for his service as Executive Director of the Illinois Board of Higher Education.

Oct 30 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor ERWIN

Added As A Co-sponsor YOUNGE

Nov 13

Referred to Rules

Recommends Consideration HRUL

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

Added As A Co-sponsor RUTHERFORD

HR-0262 SCULLY.

Congratulates Aunt Martha's, a division of the Youth Commission of the Village of Park Forest, Illinois, on twenty-five years of service to the youth of Park Forest and the surrounding area.

Filed With Clerk Oct 30 1997

Nov 14

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

HR-0263 MADIGAN, MJ - GIGLIO - SCULLY.

Mourns the death of Dhafer Zahdan, of the West Lawn Community in Chicago. Nov 10 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor GIGLIO Added As A Co-sponsor SCULLY

Nov 14

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

HR-0264 GASH.

Congratulates Jack and Sara Lipson of Highland Park, Illinois, on their fiftieth wedding anniversary.

Nov 10 1997 Filed With Clerk

Jan 07 1998

Place Cal Agreed Resolution

HR-0265 JONES, LOU.

Mourns the death of State trooper Anthony Millison of Dolton, Illinois, Anthony Millison was killed while on duty on October 27, 1997.

Nov 10 1997 Filed With Clerk

Jan 07 1998

Place Cal Agreed Resolution

KOSEL - DAVIS, MONIQUE - FLOWERS. HR-0266

Mourns the death of George Kurelic, Jr., a Chicago police civilian employee, who served under contract as a pilot with the Illinois State Police.

Nov 10 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE

Added As A Co-sponsor FLOWERS

Nov 14

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

HR-0267 KOSEL - DAVIS, MONIQUE - FLOWERS.

Mourns the death of Illinois State Police Trooper Erin M. Hehl, Chicago.

Nov 10 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor DAVIS, MONIQUE

Added As A Co-sponsor FLOWERS

Nov 14

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions Resolution adopted

HR-0268 MADIGAN, MJ - CURRIE - HANNIG - SMITH, MICHAEL - SLONE.

Congratulates Illinois House of Representatives Fiscal Officer, Shirley McCombs, on her retirement.

Nov 10 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor CURRIE Added As A Co-sponsor HANNIG

Added As A Co-sponsor SMITH, MICHAEL

Added As A Co-sponsor SLONE

Nov 14

Referred to Rules Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

HR-0269 CURRIE – KRAUSE – SILVA – RONEN.

Recommends that the Illinois Department of Human Services and the Illinois Department of Public Aid work together in the development of a State plan to implement Title XXI of the federal Social Security Act.

Nov 12 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor KRAUSE

Referred to Rules

Nov 13

Assigned to Children & Youth Be Adopted 009-000-000 Place Cal Order Resolutions

Added As A Co-sponsor SILVA Added As A Co-sponsor RONEN

Resolution adopted 117-000-000

HR-0270 MORROW.

Mourns the death of Patricia Moore-Wiley of Chicago, Illinois. Nov 12 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

HR-0271 BOST.

Names those portions of old U.S. Route 51 in southern Illinois that have been abandoned by new Route 51 Egyptian Trail.

Nov 12 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

HR-0272 SCHAKOWSKY - CURRIE.

Urges the United States to take action in banning land mines.

Nov 12 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor CURRIE

Referred to Rules

HR-0273 LANG.

Urges municipalities throughout the State of Illinois to be aware of the ongoing debate concerning the use of exterior insulation and finishing systems (EIFS).

Nov 12 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

HR-0274 MOORE,EUGENE.

Congratulates Christ Temple Church of the Apostolic Faith on being chosen as the site of the Quarterly Session for The Illinois State Council of the Pentecostal Churches of the Apostolic Faith, Inc.

Nov 13 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

HR-0275 BIGGERT.

Mourns the death of Jo Ann Craig of Clarendon Hills, Illinois. Jo Ann Craig was a former Radio City Rockette.

Nov 13 1997 Filed With Clerk

Nov 14

Referred to Rules Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

HR-0276 DART – BROSNAHAN.

Mourns the death of Judge John Brady of Chicago, Illinois. Nov 14 1997 Filed With Clerk

HR-0277 **2222**

HR-0277 DART - BROSNAHAN AND MCCARTHY.

Mourns the death of Eleanor Sullivan of Chicago, Illinois.

Nov 14 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Co-sponsor MCCARTHY

Resolution adopted

HR-0278 MADIGAN,MJ, DART, BROSNAHAN, O'BRIEN, MCAULIFFE, CROTTY, MYERS AND TENHOUSE.

Mourns the death of James J. McCabe, Sr., of Chicago, Illinois.

Nov 14 1997 Filed With Clerk

Referred to Rules

Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

Dec 16

Added As A Co-sponsor DART

Added As A Co-sponsor BROSNAHAN

Added As A Co-sponsor O'BRIEN

Added As A Co-sponsor MCAULIFFE

Added As A Co-sponsor CROTTY

Added As A Co-sponsor MYERS

Added As A Co-sponsor TENHOUSE

HR-0279 DANIELS - CHURCHILL - KUBIK - WOJCIK - LEITCH, STEPHENS, RYDER, TENHOUSE, BIGGERT, BLACK, COWLISHAW, SAVIANO AND ACKERMAN.

Congratulates Mona S. Lamkin on her retirement from the Illinois House of Representatives Republican Staff.

Nov 14 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor CHURCHILL

Added As A Co-sponsor KUBIK

Added As A Co-sponsor WOJCIK

Added As A Co-sponsor LEITCH

Added As A Co-sponsor STEPHENS

Added As A Co-sponsor RYDER

Added As A Co-sponsor TENHOUSE

Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT

Added As A Co-sponsor BLACK

Added As A Co-sponsor COWLISHAW

Added As A Co-sponsor SAVIANO

Added As A Co-sponsor ACKERMAN

Referred to Rules Be Adopted

Place Cal Order Resolutions

Resolution adopted

HR-0280 O'BRIEN.

Honors Nathel Lauridsen of Braidwood, Illinois, on the on her eighty-fifth birthday.

Nov 14 1997

Resolution adopted

HR-0281 O'BRIEN.

Congratulates the Channahon Park District on winning the National Gold Medal Grand Award presented at the National Congress for Parks and Recreation held in Salt Lake City, Utah.

Nov 14 1997

Resolution adopted

HR-0282 LANG - CAPPARELLI - SCHOENBERG - SCHAKOWSKY.

Congratulates Skokie Park District on winning the National Gold Medal Award for excellence in recreation management, presented by the National Parks and Recreation Association and the National Sporting Goods Association.

Nov 14 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor CAPPARELLI Added As A Co-sponsor SCHOENBERG

Added As A Co-sponsor SCHAKOWSKY

HR-0283 GASH.

Honors Jack Nelson, Executive Director of the Deer-field-Bannockburn-Riverwoods Chamber of Commerce, as he retires.

Nov 14 1997 Filed With Clerk

Resolution adopted

HR-0284 DANIELS - BIGGINS.

Resolves that the Illinois House of Representatives or any department or division thereof, not adopt, promulgate, issue, or disseminate any guidelines, rules, instructions, procedures, or regulations regarding the delivery or content of any prayer or invocation offered in the Illinois House of Representatives.

Nov 14 1997 Filed With Clerk

Added As A Joint Sponsor BIGGINS

Jan 06 1998

Referred to Rules

HR-0285 LEITCH.

Congratulates Heart of Illinois United Way on its seventy-fifth anniversary.

Jan 05 1998 Filed With Clerk Jan 07

Place Cal Agreed Resolution

HR-0286 BLACK.

Congratulates John Kuntz on his retirement as Iroquois County Clerk.

Jan 05 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 07

Place Cal Agreed Resolution

HR-0287 GASH.

Honors Neil P. Iovino, distinguished serviceman of World War II.

Jan 05 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 07

Place Cal Agreed Resolution

HR-0288 HOWARD.

Mourns the death of Melba Bynum Burse.

Jan 05 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 07

Place Cal Agreed Resolution

HR-0289 JONES, LOU.

Mourns the death of Rachel Jean Woods of Chicago, Illinois.

Jan 05 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 07

Place Cal Agreed Resolution

HR-0290 STEPHENS.

Congratulates Fred Ernst of New Douglas, Illinois, on fifty years of service to the community as a township official.

Jan 05 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 07

Place Cal Agreed Resolution

HR-0291 HOWARD.

Congratulates Mary Johnson on her retirement.

Jan 05 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 07

Place Cal Agreed Resolution

HR-0292 GASH.

Congratulates Ravinia School, in Highland Park, Illinois, on the celebration of its 100th anniversary.

Jan 05 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 07

Place Cal Agreed Resolution

HR-0293 MORROW.

Mourns the death of Sara Elizabeth Dailey of Chicago, Illinois.

Jan 05 1998 Filed With Clerk

Jan 07

Place Cal Agreed Resolution

HR-0294 MORROW.

Congratulates Mr. and Mrs. Lovance Ashley on their 50th anniversary.

Jan 06 1998 Filed With Clerk

HR-0295 JONES, LOU.

Congratulates Eagle Scout Charles Marshall Casey of Boy Scout Troop 198, in Chicago, Illinois.

Jan 13 1998 Filed With Clerk

HR-0296 LEITCH.

Congratulates Central Illinois SMACNA on 50 years membership with national SMACNA.

Jan 13 1998 Filed With Clerk

HR-0297 BLACK.

Congratulates Coach Gene Gourley, basketball coach of Danville High School, on his 500th victory.

Jan 14 1998 Filed With Clerk

HR-0298 MORROW.

Mourns the death of Glenda Neely, of Chicago, Illinois. Glenda was a worker in the district office of Illinois State Representative Charles Morrow.

Jan 14 1998 Filed With Clerk

HR-0299 MADIGAN, MJ.

Honors David Hillock, of the Chicago Transit Authority, on his retirement.

Jan 14 1998 Filed With Clerk

HR-0300 JOHNSON, TOM.

Mourns the death of Helen K. Fox, West Chicago. Jan 20 1998 Filed With Clerk

FIRST SPECIAL SESSION

HOUSE BILLS

HOUSE COMMITTEE CODES

HAGC Agriculture and Conservation **HAGI** Aging **HAPE** Appropriations—Education HAPG Appropriations - General Services and Government Oversight Appropriations—Human Services HAPH **HAPP** Appropriations—Public Safety HBSI Banks Selling Insurance **HCAA** Health Care Availability and Access Conflicts of Interest HCFI **HCHS** Clemente High School Children and Youth HCHY Consumer Protection HCON HCWL Committee of the Whole HELM Elementary and Secondary Education **Environment and Energy** HENE HEUD Electric Utility Deregulation HEXC Executive HFIN Financial Institutions HHED **Higher Education** HHIC Special Committeee—Justice Heiple **HHSV** Human Services HINS Insurance Judiciary I—Civil Law Judiciary II—Criminal Law HJUA HJUB HLBC Labor and Commerce **HLGV** Local Government HPMR Prison Management Reform HPPN Personnel and Pensions **HPUB** Public Utilities HREG Registration and Regulation HREV Revenue HRUL Rules **HSGE** State Government Administration and Election Reform HTRN Transportation and Motor Vehicles

Veterans' Affairs

HB-0398 HANNIG - MORROW - RUTHERFORD - BRADY.

Appropriates \$1 from the General Revenue Fund to the Illinois State Police for expenses. Effective July 1, 1997.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes effective date.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 2.

Provides for increases and decreases in appropriations to the State Board of Education. Adds line item for payment of a one-time employer's contribution to the Teachers' Retirement System. Changes recipients of certain grants administered by the Ill. EPA. Adds line items payable to the Ill. Emergency Management Agency and relating to flood mitigation and other programs. Makes additional changes to appropriations to the following. Includes immediate effective date.

III. EPA ... III. Emergency Management Agency ... Dpt. Commerce & Community Affairs ... Dpt. Transportation ... Office of State Fire Marshal ... Capital Development Board ... Dpt. Natural Resources ... Dpt. Aging ... Bd. Higher Education ... Office of Secretary of State ... Office of State Appellate Defender ... Dpt. Human Rights ... State Board Elections ... Dpt. State Police ... III. Student Assistance Commission ... certain members of legislative branch ... Criminal Justice Information Authority ... Office of Lt. Gov. ... III. Community College Bd. Office of Attorney General ... Dpt. Public Health ... Dpt. Human Services ... Court of Claims.

Note(s) That May Apply: Fiscal

Jan 30 1997 First reading

Added As A Joint Sponsor MORROW

Referred to Rules
Referred to Rules
Referred to Appropriations-Public
Safety
Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 009-000-000
Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt
Apr 17
Second Reading-Short Debate
Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt
Apr 18
Arrive Senate
Arrive Senate
PANGONED DEPARATION ROLL TO Refer to Referred to Rules
Referred to Rules
Safety
Do Pass/Short Debate Cal 009-000-000
Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht Dbt
Apr 17
Second Reading-Short Debate
Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt
Apr 18
Arrive Senate

Chief Sponsor RAUSCHENBERGER
Placed Calendr, First Reading

First reading Referred to Rules

May 07 Assigned to Appropriations
May 08 Added as Chief Co-sponsor TROTTER

May 14 Amendment No.01 APPROP S Adopted Recommnded do pass as amend

012-000-000

Placed Caindr, Second Reading

May 15 Second Reading Placed Calndr, Third Reading

Jul 02 Refer to Rules/Rul 3-9(b)
Oct 30 Approved for Consideration SRUL

Placed Calndr, Third Reading

Nov 14 Filed with Secretary Amendment No.02 RAUSCHENBERGER

Amendment No.02 RAUSCHENI

Amendment No.02 RAUSCHENBERGER
Rules refers to SAPA

Amendment No.02 RAUSCHENBERGER Be adopted

Added As A Co-sponsor RUTHERFORD

Added As A Co-sponsor BRADY

Recalled to Second Reading

Amendment No.02 RAUSCHENBERGER Adopted

Placed Calndr, Third Reading Third Reading - Passed 059-000-000

Arrive House

Place Cal Order Concurrence 01,02

Motion Filed Concur

Motion referred to HRUL

Be approved consideration

Place Cal Order Concurrence 01,02

Dec 02 Bill Considerd Spec Sess 1

H Concurs in S Amend. 01,02/108-009-000

Passed both Houses Sent to the Governor

Dec 03 Sent to the Governor Dec 08 Governor approved

PUBLIC ACT 90-0550 Effective date 97-12-08

HB-0452

DANIELS - WINKEL - RIGHTER - KLINGLER - KOSEL, JONES, JOHN, RUTHERFORD, TENHOUSE, NOLAND, HOEFT, LAWFER, POE AND BIGGERT.

New Act

Creates An Act to create a fair and equitable funding formula for schools. Supplies only the Short Title of the Act.

from Ch. 122, par. 17-2

HOUSE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: New Act

Adds reference to:

105 ILCS 5/17-2 105 ILCS 5/17-2.2a 105 ILCS 5/17-2.11

105 ILCS 5/17-3 105 ILCS 5/17-3.2 105 ILCS 5/17-5.1

105 ILCS 5/17-7 105 ILCS 5/17-8 105 ILCS 5/17-16 105 ILCS 5/17-16 105 ILCS 5/17-11 105 ILCS 5/17-12 105 ILCS 5/20-2

105 ILCS 5/20-3 105 ILCS 5/35-23 105 ILCS 5/17-2.2 rep. 105 ILCS 5/17-2A rep.

105 ILCS 5/17-4 rep. 105 ILCS 5/17-5 rep. 105 ILCS 5/17-6.1 rep. 105 ILCS 5/17-9.01 rep.

from Ch. 122, par. 17-2.2a from Ch. 122, par. 17-2.11 from Ch. 122, par. 17-3 from Ch. 122, par. 17-3.2 from Ch. 122, par. 17-5.1 from Ch. 122, par. 17-7 from Ch. 122, par. 17-8 from Ch. 122, par. 17-16 from Ch. 122, par. 17-11 from Ch. 122, par. 17-11

from Ch. 122, par. 17-12 from Ch. 122, par. 20-2 from Ch. 122, par. 20-3 from Ch. 122, par. 35-23

Changes the title and replaces everything after the enacting clause. Adds provisions amending the School Code. For school districts with a population of less than 500,000 eliminates provisions for separate educational, operations and maintenance, transportation, working cash fund, and special education purposes tax levies and provides instead for a general operating fund levy to support those purposes. Provides that the rate of a district's general operating tax fund levy shall be the sum of the maximum rates at which the district was authorized by statute or referendum to levy taxes immediately before the amendatory Act's effective date for its educational, operations and maintenance, transportation, working cash, and special education funds. Provides for transfer of moneys from the general operating fund to the individual purpose funds and for transfer among the individual purpose funds as determined by the school board. Authorizes increases in the general operating fund levy rate, subject to certain limits, for certain purposes pursuant to referendum. Repeals various provisions of the Article of the School Code relating to school district tax levies, including provisions inconsistent with the changes proposed by the amendatory Act and provisions authorizing a supplemental tax levy by certain districts. Effective immediately

FISCAL NOTE, H-AM 1 (State Board of Education)
There would be no fiscal impact on SBE for staffing. Modification of local districts' systems (assuming 850 districts) would total \$850,000. A State database would cost SBE \$50,000.
STATE MANDATES NOTE, H-AM 1 (State Board of Education) No change from SBE fiscal note.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 1.

Deletes reference to: 105 ILCS 5/17-2.2a Adds reference to:

```
105 ILCS 17-2.11
105 ILCS 17-3
105 ILCS 17-3.2
105 ILCS 17-5.1
105 ILCS 17-7
105 ILCS 17-8
105 ILCS 17-11
105 ILCS 17-12
105 ILCS 17-16
105 ILCS 20-2
105 ILCS 20-3
105 ILCS 35-23
```

Changes the title and deletes all substantive changes proposed by the engrossed bill. Makes technical changes in a Section of the School Code relating to the levy of taxes by downstate school districts.

SENATE AMENDMENT NO. 3.

```
Deletes reference to:
105 ILCS 5/17-2
Adds reference to:
New Act
20 ILCS 3105/Art. rep.
30 ILCS 105/5.500 new
30 ILCS 105/5.505 new
30 ILCS 105/6z-45 new
40 ILCS 5/17-108
                            from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 17-108
                            from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 17-127
40 ILCS 5/17-127
                            from Ch. 108 1/2, par. 17-129
40 ILCS 5/17-129
                            from Ch. 122, par. 1A-2
105 ILCS 5/1A-2
105 ILCS 5/1A-4
                            from Ch. 122, par. 1A-4
105 ILCS 5/1B-8
                            from Ch. 122, par. 1B-8
105 ILCS 5/1C-2
105 ILCS 5/2-3.51
                             from Ch. 122, par. 2-3.51
105 ILCS 5/2-3.51.5
105 ILCS 5/2-3.117a new
105 ILCS 5/2-3.124 new
105 ILCS 5/7-11
                            from Ch. 122, par. 7-11
105 ILCS 5/10-20.9a
                              from Ch. 122, par. 10-20.9a
105 ILCS 5/10-20.30 new
                             from Ch. 122, par. 10-22.6
105 ILCS 5/10-22.6
                              from Ch. 122, par. 10-22.20
105 ILCS 5/10-22.20
105 ILCS 5/10-22.23
                              from Ch. 122, par. 10-22.23
105 ILCS 5/10-22.34c new
                              from Ch. 122, par. 10-23.5
105 ILCS 5/10-23.5
105 ILCS 5/10-23.8
                              from Ch. 122, par. 10-23.8
                              from Ch. 122, par. 10-23.8a
105 ILCS 5/10-23.8a
105 ILCS 5/17-1.5 new
105 ILCS 5/18-4.3
                             from Ch. 122, par. 18-4.3
 105 ILCS 5/18-7
                             from Ch. 122, par. 18-7
 105 ILCS 5/18-8
                             from Ch. 122, par. 18-8
 105 ILCS 5/18-8.05 new
                             from Ch. 122, par. 18-8.2
 105 ILCS 5/18-8.2
 105 ILCS 5/21-0.01 new
 105 ILCS 5/21-1a
                             from Ch. 122, par. 21-1a
                             from Ch. 122, par. 21-2
from Ch. 122, par. 21-2.1
from Ch. 122, par. 21-2a
 105 ILCS 5/21-2
 105 ILCS 5/21-2.1
 105 ILCS 5/21-2a
105 ILCS 5/21-3
105 ILCS 5/21-4
                             from Ch. 122, par. 21-3
                             from Ch. 122, par. 21-4
                             from Ch. 122, par. 21-5
 105 ILCS 5/21-5
 105 ILCS 5/21-5a
                             from Ch. 122, par. 21-5a
 105 ILCS 5/21-5c new
 105 ILCS 5/21-5d new
                             from Ch. 122, par. 21-10
from Ch. 122, par. 21-11.1
 105 ILCS 5/21-10
 105 ILCS 5/21-11.1
                              from Ch. 122, par. 21-11.3
 105 ILCS 5/21-11.3
 105 ILCS 5/21-11.4
                              from Ch. 122, par. 21-14
 105 ILCS 5/21-14
```

```
105 ILCS 5/24-11
                           from Ch. 122, par. 24-11
105 ILCS 5/24A-5
                            from Ch. 122, par. 24A-5.
105 ILCS 5/27A-2
105 ILCS 5/27A-7
105 ILCS 5/27A-8
105 ILCS 5/27A-9
105 ILCS 5/27A-11
105 ILCS 5/34-8.4
105 ILCS 5/34-18
                           from Ch. 122, par. 34-18
105 ILCS 5/34-18.17 new
105 ILCS 5/34-84
115 ILCS 5/5
115 ILCS 5/13
                           from Ch. 122, par. 34-84
                         from Ch. 48, par. 1705
                          from Ch. 48, par. 1713
35 ILCS 130/2
                          from Ch. 120, par. 453.2
35 ILCS 135/2
                          from Ch. 120, par. 453.32
35 ILCS 630/3
                          from Ch. 120, par. 2003
35 ILCS 630/4
                          from Ch. 120, par. 2004
35 ILCS 630/6
                          from Ch. 120, par. 2006
35 ILCS 735/3-3
                           from Ch. 120, par. 2603-3
230 ILCS 10/13
                          from Ch. 120, par. 2413
```

Changes the title, deletes everything after the enacting clause, and adds provisions creating the School Construction Act. Repeals an Article of the Capital Development Board Act relating to school construction and debt service grants, and amends the State Finance Act incident thereto. Authorizes the Capital Development Board to make grants to school districts for school construction projects. Authorizes the State Board of Education to accept applications, to make grant entitlements, and to award grants for debt service. Specifies certain grant priorities and requires participants to develop and update district facilities plans. Authorizes the State Board of Education to administer a program of revolving loans to school districts for the acquisition of technology hardware. Amends the Chicago Teachers Article of the Illinois Pension Code. Changes the fiscal and school year to the period beginning on the 1st day of July and ending on the 30th day of June. Provides that revenues for the Public School Teachers' Pension and Retirement Fund shall include employer contributions. Provides for State satisfaction of deficiencies in the Fund for the fiscal year of the board of education ending in calendar year 1997. Provides that contributions by the State to or for the benefit of the Fund shall be a credit against contributions required of the board of education. Amends the School Code to provide for the direct payment of State contributions to the Fund, and makes numerous other changes to the School Code. Revises State Board of Education member qualifications. Establishes administrative expenditure limitations applicable in downstate school districts. Requires the State Superintendent of Education to serve pursuant to a performance-based contract linked to statewide student performance and academic improvement in Illinois schools. Provides for block grants to downstate school districts. Makes changes to the Reading Improvement Program provisions. Requires the State Board of Education to provide liability coverage for certificated school employees. Adds requirements for decisions to promote or retain students in classes and establishes a no pass-no play policy. Provides that suspension or expulsion of a student from school may extend to all school activities and may include a prohibition from being present on school grounds. Allows school districts to employ non-certificated registered professional nurses to perform professional nursing services. Also permits school boards to contract with third parties for non-instructional services currently performed by school district employees or bargaining unit members. Reduces the number of days of advance notice required for the honorable dismissal of educational support personnel. Provides that new contracts for downstate superintendents and principals shall be either contracts for a period not exceeding one year or performance-based contracts that do not exceed 5 years. Increases to 4 years from 3 years the period during which supplementary State aid for new and certain annexing districts may be paid based on differences in aggregate employee salaries. Revises the State aid formula as applied to the 1997-98 school year to provide for an alternative method of computing the supplemental State aid grant for that school year and to provide for an additional supplemental State aid grant for that school year only based on the number of low-income eligible pupils in the district. Repeals the Section containing the State aid formula for school years prior to the 1998-99 school year on July 1, 1998, and replaces the repealed Section with a new Section containing a new State aid formula for the 1998-1999 and subsequent school years. Revises the provisions for certification of teachers, providing for initial, standard, and master teaching certificates. Establishes new alternative teacher and administrator certification programs. Increases to 4 years the length of the probationary period for teachers first employed by a school district after January 1, 1998. Shortens the notice period applicable to certain dismissals and reductions in force. Revises provisions applicable to the length of the remediation period for downstate teachers. Makes numerous changes to the Charter Schools Law in the School Code, including changes that authorize the State Board of Education to reverse the decision of a local school board if the State Board determines that a charter school or charter school proposal complies with the requirements of the Charter Schools Law. Also amends the Illinois Educational Labor Relations Act, increasing the number of Illinois Educational Labor Relation Board members to 5 and increasing to 10 from 5 the number of days that must elapse after a notice of intent to strike is given before a strike may begin. Amends the Cigarette and Cigarette Use Tax Acts to increase the rate of tax imposed by those Acts by an additional 7 mills per cigarette beginning 12/15/97 and earmarks the additional revenue attributable to the increase for monthly payment into the Common School Fund. Amends the Telecommunications Excise Tax Act to increase the rates of the taxes imposed thereunder to 7% from 5% of the gross charge beginning January 1, 1998, and requires the additional taxes resulting from the increase to be paid into the Common School Fund or the Common School Fund and the School Infrastructure Fund. Amends the Uniform Penalty and Interest Act to increase to 20% from 15% the penalty applicable, beginning January 1, 1998, for failure to pay a tax due on a return. Amends the Riverboat Gambling Act. Replaces beginning January 1, 1998 the wagering tax with a graduated tax based on adjusted gross receipts received by a licensed owner, and changes the percentage of the monthly amount appropriated to the unit of local government that is the home dock of the riverboat. Provides for funding, through a continuing appropriation if necessary, of specified provisions of the General State Aid Formula. Adds language relating to the severability and inseverability of various provisions of the Act. Effective immediately except as otherwise provided.

diatory except	as offici wise provided.				
Feb 03 1997	First reading	Referred to Rules			
Feb 06	•	Assigned to Elementary & Secondary			
	•	Education			
Mar 21	Amendment No.01	ELEM SCND ED H Adopted			
11111 21	i milondilione i (oto i	Do Pass Amend/Short Debate			
		021-000-000			
	Placed Cal 2nd Rdg-Sht D				
A 00	Flaceu Cai Ziiu Rug-Siit D				
Apr 08		Fiscal Note Filed			
		St Mandate Fis Note Filed			
	Second Reading-Short Debate				
	Pld Cal Ord 3rd Rdg-Sht I				
Apr 15	3rd Rdg-Sht Dbt-Pass/Vot	t11 3-003-00 1			
Apr 16	pr 16 Arrive Senate				
r -	Chief Sponsor RADOGNO)			
	Placed Calendr, First Read	ng			
	First reading	Referred to Rules			
Apr 17	Added as Chief Co-sponsor	r KARPIEL			
Apr 21	Added as Chief Co-sponsor				
May 01	ridate as comer do sponso.	Assigned to Education			
May 10		Refer to Rules/Rul 3-9(a)			
Oct 16		Assigned to Education			
Oct 10	Amendment No.01	EDUCATION S Adopted			
OCI 29	Amendment No.01				
		Recommnded do pass as amend			
	D. 10110 ID	009-000-000			
Placed Caindr, Second Reading					

Second Reading

Placed Calndr, Third Reading

Nov 12

Nov 13	Filed with Secretary				
	Amendment No.02 WATSON				
	Amendment referred to SRUL				
Nov 14	Filed with Secretary				
	Amendment No.03 WATSON				
	Amendment referred to SRUL				
	Sponsor Removed RADOGNO Alt Chief Sponsor Changed WATSON				
	Amendment No.03 WATSON				
•	Be approved consideration				
	Added as Chief Co-sponsor FARLEY				
	Added as Chief Co-sponsor KLEMM				
	Recalled to Second Reading				
	Amendment No.03 WATSON Adopted				
	Placed Calndr, Third Reading				
	Primary Sponsor Changed To DANIELS				
	Added As A Joint Sponsor WINKEL				
	Added As A Co-sponsor RIGHTER				
	Added As A Co-sponsor KOSEL				
	3/5 vote required				
	Third Reading - Passed 043-015-000				
	Tabled Pursuant to Rule5-4(A) SA 02				
	Third Reading - Passed 043-015-000				
	Arrive House Place Cal Order Concurrence 01,03				
	Motion Filed Concur				
	Motion referred to HRUL				
	Rules refers to HREV				
	Be approved consideration				
	Added As A Co-sponsor KLINGLER				
	Added As A Co-sponsor JONES, JOHN				
	Added As A Co-sponsor RUTHERFORD				
	Added As A Co-sponsor TENHOUSE				
	Added As A Co-sponsor NOLAND				
	Added As A Co-sponsor HOEFT				
	Added As A Co-sponsor LAWFER Added As A Co-sponsor POE				
	Added As A Co-sponsor BIGGERT				
Nov 15	3/5 vote required				
1107 13	Consideration postponed				
	Calendar Consideration PP.				
Dec 02	Bill Considerd Spec Sess 1				
	3/5 vote required				
	H Concurs in S Amend. 01,03/083-031-002				
	Passed both Houses				
Dec 03	Sent to the Governor				
Dec 04	Governor approved				
	Effective date 97-12-04				
	Effective date 98-01-01 (SOME PARTS)				
	(OTHER PARTS)				
	PUBLIC ACT 90-0548 Effective date 98-07-01				
	1 Obdition to 0040 Encoure date 70 07 01				

FIRST SPECIAL SESSION

SENATE RESOLUTIONS

SR-0001 WEAVER,S.

Informs the House that the Senate is convened in Special Session and is ready to transact business.

Dec 02 1997 Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 3-6(A)

Resolution adopted

SR-0002 WEAVER, S.

Informs the Governor that the First Special Session is convened and is ready for any messages.

Dec 02 1997 Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 3-6(A)

Resolution adopted

SR-0003 WEAVER,S.

Appoints the Journal Review Committee of the First Special Session.

Dec 02 1997 Mtn Prevail to Suspend Rule 3-6(A)

FIRST SPECIAL SESSION

HOUSE RESOLUTIONS

HR-0001 CURRIE.

Adopts the House Rules for the 90th General Assembly for Special Session.

Dec 02 1997 Filed With Clerk

Motion disch comm, advc 2nd CALENDAR FOR IMMEDIATE CONSIDER -CURRIE

-CURRIE Motion prevailed Resolution adopted

HR-0002 CURRIE.

Informs the Senate that the House is organized and ready to proceed with the business of the 90th General Assembly for Special Session.

Dec 02 1997 Filed With Clerk

Motion disch comm, advc 2nd CALENDAR FOR IMMEDIATE CONSIDER

-CURRIE Motion prevailed Resolution adopted

HR-0003 CURRIE.

Declares when the House adjourns from Special Session, it stands adjourned SINE DIE.

Dec 02 1997

STATUTES AMENDED (ILCS)

STATUTES AMENDED (ILCS)—Continued

```
Chapter Act/Section:Bill
                                             Chapter
                                                      Act/Section:Bill
                                             5-Cont.
GENERAL PROVISIONS
                                               100/5-110:
5
                                                   HB-821
   70/8:
     SB-103; HB-1409
                                               100/5-160 new:
                                                   HB-204
   80/1:
     HB-370
                                               100/10-65.
   80/2:
                                                   HB-1707, 2050, 2336, 2359
                                               120/1.02:
     HB-370
                                                   SB-596; HB-587, 795, 1627
   80/3:
     HB-370
                                               120/2:
   80/4:
                                                   SB-552; HB-274, 543, 1876
                                               120/2.02:
     HB-370
                                                   HB-587
   80/4.1 rep.:
     HB-370
                                               120/2.05:
                                                   HB-587
   80/4.2 rep.:
                                               120/2.06:
     HB-370
                                                   HB-587
   80/4.3 rep.:
                                               120/7 new:
     HB-370
                                                   HB-587
   80/4.4 rep.:
     HB-370
                                               140/1:
   80/4.4A rep.:
                                                   HB-1660
                                               140/2:
     HB-370
   80/4.5 rep.:
                                                   HB-274, 587, 1027, 2503
      HB-370
                                               140/3:
                                                   HB-587, 800
   80/4.6 rep.:
                                               140/3.5 new:
      HB-370
                                                   HB-1776
   80/4.8a rep.:
                                               140/4:
      HB-370, 1269
                                                   HB-587
   80/4.9:
                                               140/5:
      SB-372, 605, 611, 857, 858; HB-427,
                                                   HB-587
      860, 1076, 1269, 2236
                                               140/6:
   80/4.9a new:
     HB-411
                                                   HB-274, 587, 1027
                                                140/7:
   80/4.12:
                                                   SB-313, 800, 878; HB-71, 190, 587,
      HB-715
   80/4.17 new:
                                                   1229, 1627
                                               140/8.
      SB-314
                                                   HB-1776
   80/4.18:
                                               160/3.5 new:
      HB-1214
                                                   SB-345
   80/4.18 new:
                                               220/3:
      SB-372, 605, 611, 835, 857, 858, 859,
                                                   HB-1707, 2050, 2336, 2359
      903; HB-61, 427, 522, 536, 681, 685,
                                                220/3.1:
      860, 998, 1076, 1214, 1623, 1624,
                                                   HB-1193
      1663, 1861, 1879, 2087, 2236
                                               220/3.6:
   80/4.19 new:
                                                   SB-373
      HB-2430, 2496
                                                220/3.8 new:
   80/5:
      HB-370
                                                   HB-321
                                                220/15:
   80/6:
                                                   SB-693, 1043; HB-201
      HB-370
                                                255/1:
   80/7:
      HB-370
                                                   HB-889
                                                255/2:
   80/13 rep.:
                                                   HB-889
      HB-370
  100/1-5:
                                                260/2:
      SB-1101: HB-1248
                                                   HB-821
  100/5-15:
                                                285/2:
                                                   HB-1270
      HB-1492
  100/5-45:
                                                295/2.1 new:
      SB-1101
                                                   SB-1029
                                                310/2:
  100/5-75.
      HB-1492
                                                   HB-1270
```

STATUTES AMENDED (ILCS)—Continued

Chapter	Act/Section:Bill		Act/Section:Bill
5—Cont.		5—Cont.	
312/1-1	102:	315/25:	
	-859; HB-1452		-2263
312/1-1		340/2:	COR
	-859; HB-1452 <i>'05 new:</i>	340/3:	537
	-859; HB-1452		537
312/2-1	101:	350/1:	
SB-	-859; HB-1452		-2112
312/2-1		350/2:	4404
312/2-1	-859; HB-1452	НВ 365/2:	-1101
	-859; H B -1452		37, 665; HB-1269
312/2-1		<i>365/4</i> :	57, 005, 115 1205
SB-	-859; HB-1452	SB-	37, 312 , 536, 665
312/2-1		365/8:	
SB-	-859; HB-1452		37, 665
312/3-1	-859; HB-1452	365/9: SR-	312, 665
312/3-1		375/2:	312, 003
	-859; HB-1452		423; HB-708
312/3-1	104:	375/3:	
	-859; HB-1452		210, 423 , 485, 665 , 668; HB-110 ,
312/3-1			, 811, 1269 , 1296, 1641 , 2384, 8, 2484
312/4-1	-859; HB-1452	375/6:	30, 2404
	-859; HB -1452		-391
<i>312/5-1</i>		375/6.1	
	-859; HB-1452		-391
	101 rep.:	375/6.5	
312/6-1	-859; HB-1452	375/6.6	-347 :-
	-859; HB-1452		665 , 668
312/6-1		375/6.7	
	-859; HB-1452		-1269
312/7-1		375/6.8	
	-859; HB-1452 <i>104 rep.:</i>	375/6.9	-1269
	-859; HB-1452		-17, 376, 423 , 704, 705, 711;
	110 new:		-11, 107, 535, 603, 626, 708, 919,
	-859; H B -1452		, 1136, 1881 , 2074
315/1:	204	375/6.1	
315/3:	-204	375/6.1	. 423 ; HB-708
	-469; HB-578, 1269 , 1393, 1530		1-2484
315/4:	,	375/10	
	3-18		-110 , 1296, 2384, 2388
315/5:	1202	375/15.	
315/6:	3-1393	405/10	-423; HB-708
	3-1393		i-2336, 2359
315/9:	•	420/1-1	
	3-18, 1063		-932, 1011; HB-1770
315/14 SD	<i>:</i> -184, 469, 753 ; HB-674, 896, 1530	420/1-1	7 <i>04:</i> 3-1075
315/15		420/1-1	
	-415	HE	3- 1074
315/17		420/1-1	109:
	-469; HB-1530	HB	3-2324, 2334
315/19 HE	: 3-938	420/1-2 HB	710: 3-4, 2324, 2334
315/20		420/2-	105 new:
	-469; HB-1063		-188; HB-292, 717, 2324, 2334
			• •

	STATULES AMEND)ED (IL)	CS)—Continued
Chapter	Act/Section:Bill	Chapter	Act/Section:Bill
5—Cont.		10—Con	nt .
	106 new:	5/1-	
	3-2324, 2334		3-765; HB-1 071
	107 new:	5/ <i>1</i> -	
	3-2324, 2334		3-200, 313; HB-652 , 1175
420/2-1		5/1-	
	-1074, 2334		3-471
420/2	110 rep.:	5/1-	7 rep.:
	3-2324		3-470
	-2324 111 new:	5/12	
	-11 new: -292		B-1270
		5/12	
	115 new:		3-313
	-292, 639, 2334		1-16 new:
	120 new:		3-78; HB-1775
	-2334		4-1.7:
420/3-1			3-40, 78, 144, 200, 1000; HB-426,
	-1074, 2340	50	9, 652 , 1175, 1775
	101 rep.:		4-1.1a:
SB-	-1198; HB -1627, 2324, 2334		3-1000
420/4A			1-1.2:
	-1198		3-200, 394, 1000; HB-652 , 1161,
420/4A	<i>-103:</i>	11	
	-1198		1-36:
420/4A	-104.5 new:		3-200; HB-652 , 1175
SB-	-1198		1-43:
420/4A	<i>-105:</i>		B-200; HB-652 , 1175
SB-	-1198		1-48:
420/4A	<i>-106:</i>		3-73. 3-200; HB-652 , 1175
SB-	-1198; HB -187, 672		1-49:
420/4A	-107:		
SB-	-1198		3-200; HB-652 , 1175
440/1:			1-50: 1-200: HP 453-1175
НВ	-584	5/2	3-200; HB-652 , 1175
465/1:			1-51:
	-2425		3-200; HB-652 , 1175
465/2:			1-52:
	-2425		3-200; HB-652 , 1175
465/2a			1-54:
	-2425		3-200; HB-652
465/3:	2123		1-1 new;
	-2425		3-313
615/2:	2123	2/3A	1-2 new:
	-304 , 795		3-313
615/10:			1-2.5 new:
	-304, 795		3-313
620/Ar			1-3 new:
	-1270		3-313
620/42:			1-4 new:
	-1177		3-313
			1-5 new:
	5-1 new:		3-313
	-1270		1-6 new:
	5-5 new:		3-313
нв	-1270		1-7 new: -
ELECTIO	NS		3-313
	71.0		1-8 new:
10	4		- 313
5/Ar			1-9 new:
	313		-313
5/Ar			1- <i>10 new:</i>
	-2051	SB	3-313
	t.19A:		1-11 new:
SB-	96		-313

STATULES	AMENDED (ILCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
10—Cont.	10—Cont.
5/3A-12 new:	5/4-30:
SB-313	SB-313
5/4-1:	5/5-1:
SB-313	SB-313
5/4-2 rep.:	5/5-2 rep.:
SB-313	SB-313
5/4-5:	<i>5/5-4:</i>
SB-313	SB-433
<i>5/4-6</i> :	5/5-5:
HB-566	HB-566
<i>5/4-6.1:</i>	<i>5/5-6:</i>
SB-313	SB-313
<i>5/4-6.2</i> :	5/5-7:
SB-313	SB-313, 541
5/4-6.4 new:	<i>5/5-7.01</i> :
SB-313	SB-313
5/4-8:	5/5-7.03:
SB-313, 541	SB-313, 541; HB-566
<i>5/4-8.01:</i>	5/5-8:
SB-313	SB-313
5/4-8.02:	5/5-9:
HB-178, 2128	SB-313
5/4-8.03:	5/5-10:
SB-313, 541; HB-566	SB-313 5/5-11:
5/4-9:	
SB-313	SB-313
5/4-10:	<i>5/5-12:</i> SB-3 13
SB-313	5 5- 313 5/5- 13 :
5/4-11:	SB-313
SB-96, 200; HB-652 , 1175	5/5-14:
5/4-12 rep.: SB-313	SB-313
5/4-13:	5/5-15 rep.:
SB-313	SB-313
5/4-14 rep.:	<i>5/5-16:</i>
SB-313	SB-313
5/4-15:	<i>5/5-16.1:</i>
SB-313	SB-313
<i>5/4-16:</i>	<i>5/5-16.2:</i>
SB-313	SB-313
5/4-17 rep.:	5/5-16.4 new:
SB-313	SB-313
<i>5/4-18:</i>	5/5-19:
SB-313	SB-313
5/4-18.01 rep.:	5/5-20: SB-313
SB-313	
5/4-19 rep.:	5/5-21: SB-313
SB-313	5/5-22:
<i>5/4-20:</i> SB-313	SB-313
5b-313 5/4-20.1 new:	5/5-23:
SB-313	SB-313
5/4-20.2 new:	5/5-24 rep.:
SB-313	SB-313
5/4-22:	5/5-25:
SB-313, 1000; HB-1175	SB-313
5/4-24:	5/5-25.01 rep.:
SB-313	SB-313
5/4-24.1:	5/5-26 rep.:
SB-313	SB-313
<i>5/4-27:</i>	5/5-28:
SB-313	SB-313

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
10—Cont.	10—Cont.
5/5-28.2 new:	5/6-56:
SB-313	SB-313
5/5-28.3 new:	5/6-57:
SB-313	SB-313
5/5-29:	5/6-58 rep.:
SB-313, 1000; HB-1175	SB-313
5/5-36: SB-313	5/6-59:
5/5-37.1:	SB-313
SB-313	5/6-59.01 rep.:
5/6-24:	SB-313 <i>5/6-60</i> :
SB-313	SB-313
5/6-27:	5/6-61:
SB-313	HB-821
5/6-28: SB 313	5/6-64 rep.:
SB-313 5/6-29:	SB-313
SB-313; HB-566	5/6-65:
5/6-35:	SB-313
SB-313, 541	5/6-65.1 new:
5/6-35.01:	SB-313
SB-313	5/6-65.2 new:
5/6-35.03:	SB-313 5/6-66:
SB-313, 541; HB-566	SB-313, 1000; HB-1175
5/6-36:	5/6A-4:
SB-313 5/6-37:	SB-313
SB-313	5/7-6:
5/6-38:	HB-1774
SB-313	<i>5/7-8:</i>
5/6-39:	SB-40, 78, 144, 1000; HB-426, 509,
SB-313	1175, 1775
<i>5/6-40</i> :	5/7-8.02:
SB-313	HB-1763
5/6-41:	5/7-10: UP 1161 1515
SB-313	HB-1161, 1515 5/7-10.1 rep.:
5/6-42 rep.: SB-313	HB-1393
5/6-43:	5/7-10.2:
SB-313	HB-1771
5/6-44 rep.:	5/7-11:
SB-313	SB-1000; HB-1175
5/6-45:	5/7-12:
SB-313	HB-566, 1161
5/6-49:	5/7-12.2 new:
SB-313	SB-433 <i>5/7-13</i> :
5/6-50: HB-566	HB-566
5/6-50 rep.:	5/7-13.1:
SB-313	SB-173
5/6-50.1:	5/7-14:
SB-313	SB-173, 1000; HB-1175
<i>5/6-50.2:</i>	5/7-23:
SB-313	SB-313
5/6-50.4 new:	5/7-42 rep.:
SB-313	HB-1393
5/6-52:	5/7-43: SD 212: HD 124 55(1202
SB-313 <i>5/6-53:</i>	SB-313; HB-124, 556, 1393
SB-313	5/7-44: SB-313; HB-124, 556
5/6-54:	5/7-45:
SB-313	SB-313
	02 010

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
10—Cont.	10—Cont.
5/7-47:	5/9-2.1 new:
SB-313	HB-639
5/7-47.1:	5/9-2.5 new:
SB-313	HB-2323, 2342
5/7-56:	5/9-3:
SB-1000	HB-479, 729 , 1251
5/7-60:	5/9-4:
SB-1000; HB-1175, 1393	HB-479, 729 , 1251
5/7-60.1:	5/9-5:
HB-1393	HB-729
5/7-61:	5/9-5.5 new:
SB-540, 1000; HB-1175	SB-94, 188; HB-717
5/7-63:	5/9-6.5 new: HB-729
SB-1000; HB-1175	5/9-7.5 new:
5/8-4:	HB-2323
SB-40, 78, 144, 1000; HB-426, 509,	5/9-8:
1175, 1775	SB-1106; HB-479, 900
5/8-5: [*]	5/9-8.5 new:
SB-1000; HB-1175	HB-2323, 2342
5/8-8:	5/9-8.10 new:
HB-1393, 1515	HB-2323
5/8-9:	5/9-8.15 new:
HB-566	HB-2323
5/8-9.2 new:	5/9-10:
SB-433	SB-1107, 1108; HB-639, 672, 2323,
5/8-10:	2334
SB-173	5/9-11: SP 02 192 1097 1109. HP 404
5/8-17:	SB-93, 183, 1087, 1108; HB-404, 476, 639, 672, 729 , 886, 1251, 2231,
SB-89	2323, 2334
5/9-1:	5/9-12:
HB-2342	SB-93, 183, 1087, 1108; HB-404,
5/9-1.1; UD 1765 2242	476, 639, 672, 729 , 1251, 2231, 2323,
HB-1765, 2343	2334
5/9-1.3: HB-1070, 1764, 2021	<i>5/9-13:</i>
5/9-1.4:	SB-183, 1108; HB-639, 672, 729 ,
HB-901, 2323, 2334	1251, 2231, 2323, 2334
5/9-1.5:	5/9-14:
HB-2323, 2334	SB-183, 1108; HB-639, 672, 729 ,
5/9-1.6:	1251, 2231, 2323, 2334
HB-1073	5/9-17: SB-92, 183, 1108; HB-187, 639, 672,
5/9-1.7:	729 , 2231
HB-639, 672	5/9-18:
5/9-1.8:	SB-91, 886; HB-2234
HB-639, 672	5/9-21:
5/9-1.9:	HB-729
HB-639, 672, 2334	5/9-23:
5/9-1.9a new:	SB-1107, 1108; HB-639, 672, 2323,
HB-479	2334
5/9-1.11:	5/9-25:
HB-1769	HB-886
5/9-1.12:	5/9-25.2 new:
HB-902	HB-461, 692, 2111, 2323, 2334
5/9-1.14 new:	5/9-25.3 new:
SB-1087	SB-187, 1202; HB-461, 885, 2231,
5/9-1.15 new:	2313, 2323, 2334
HB-886, 2231 5/9-1.20 new:	5/9-25.4 new: HB-2334
5/9-1.20 new: HB-886, 2231	HB-2334 5/9-25.5 new:
•	SB-885; HB-75, 77, 479, 886, 2231,
5/9-2: SB-90; HB-135, 1075, 2231, 2458	2323
3D-30, 11D-133, 1073, 2231, 2438	2323

${\bf STATUTES}~{\bf AMENDED}~({\bf ILCS}) - {\bf Continued}$

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
10—Cont.	10—Cont.
5/9-25.7 new:	5/12A-60 new:
HB-2231 5/9-25.10 new:	HB-2051
HB-75	<i>5/12A-65 new:</i> HB-2051
<i>5/9-26:</i>	5/12A-70 new:
HB-2323	HB-2051
5/9-27.5 new: HB-2323	5/12A-75 new:
5/9-28:	HB-2051 5/12A-80 new:
HB-2323, 2334	HB-2051
5/9-28 new:	5/12A-85 new:
SB-95, 183; HB-672, 729 , 2231 <i>5/10-2:</i>	HB-2051
HB-1393	5/12A-90 new: HB-2051
<i>5/10-5:</i>	5/12A-95 new:
HB-1393, 1515 5/10-6:	HB-2051
SB-200; HB-566, 652 , 1175	5/12A-100 new: HB-2051
5/10-7.1 new:	5/12A-105 new:
SB-433	HB-2051
5/10-8:	5/12A-110 new:
HB-1515 <i>5/10-9:</i>	HB-2051
HB-1161	<i>5/12A-115 new:</i> HB-2051
<i>5/10-11:</i>	5/12A-120 new:
SB-540	HB-2051
<i>5/10-14:</i> SB-173, 1000; HB-1175	5/12A-125 new:
5/10-15:	HB-2051 5/12A-130 new:
SB-173	HB-2051
5/11-7: SP-06-200-EXP-659-1175	5/12A-135 new:
SB-96, 200; HB-652 , 1175 <i>5/12-1</i> :	HB-2051
SB-96, 200; HB-652 , 1175	5/12A-140 new: -HB-2051
<i>5/12-4:</i>	5/12A-145 new:
SB-96; HB-566	HB-2051
5/12-5: HB-566	5/12A-150 new:
5/12A-1 new:	HB-2051 5/12A-155 new:
HB-2051	HB-2051
5/12A-5 new: HB-2051	5/12A-160 new:
5/12A-10 new:	HB-2051 5/12A-165 new:
HB-2051	HB-2051
5/12A-15 new:	5/12A-170 new:
HB-2051 5/12A-20 new:	HB-2051
HB-2051	<i>5/12A-175 new:</i> HB-2051
5/12A-25 new:	5/12A-180 new:
HB-2051	HB-2051
5/12A-30 new:	5/12A-185 new:
HB-2051 5/12A-35 new:	HB-2051 5/12A-190 new:
HB-2051	HB-2051
5/12A-40 new:	5/12A-195 new:
HB-2051 5/12A-45 new:	HB-2051
HB-2051	5/12A-200 new: HB-2051
5/12A-50 new:	5/13-1:
HB-2051	SB-96, 1000; HB-1159, 1175
<i>5/12A-55 new:</i> HB-2051	<i>5/13-1.1</i> :
11D-700]	HB-1159

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
10—Cont.	10Cont.
5/13-2: SB-96, 1000; HB-1159, 1175	5/19A-20 new: SB-96
5/13-4:	5/19A-25 new:
HB-1159	SB-96
5/14-1:	5/19A-30 new:
SB-96; HB-1159	SB-96
5/14-3.1: SB-96, 1000; HB-1159, 1175	5/19A-35 new: SB-96
5/16-3:	5/19A-40 new:
SB-742	SB-96
5/16-4.1:	5/19A-45 new:
SB-200, 470, 471; HB-652 , 1175 5/16-5:	SB-96 5/19A-50 new:
SB-96	SB-96
<i>5/16-5.01.</i>	5/19A-55:
SB-1000; HB-1175	SB-96
5/16-6.1:	5/20-3:
HB-566 5/17-1:	HB-1329 <i>5/20-13:</i>
SB-96	SB-313
<i>5/17-9:</i>	<i>5/20-13.1</i> :
SB-313	SB-313
5/17-10: SB-313	<i>5/22-1:</i> - HB- 1161
5/17-11:	5/22-7:
SB-470, 471, 742	HB-1161
<i>5/17-13:</i>	5/22-8:
SB-313	HB-1161
5/17-14: SB-432	<i>5/22-15.1:</i> SB-470, 471, 742
5/17-19.3 new:	5/23-24:
SB-470, 471	SB-181
5/17-21:	5/24-1:
SB-470, 471, 742 5/18-1:	SB-470, 471, 742 5/24-1.2:
SB-313	SB-200; HB-652 , 1175
5/18-5:	5/24A-2:
SB-313	HB-644
<i>5/18-9:</i> SB-470, 471	<i>5/24A-5:</i> HB- 644
5B-470, 471 5/18-15:	5/24A-5.1:
SB-313	SB-470, 471; HB-644
<i>5/18-16:</i>	<i>5/24A-5.2:</i>
SB-313	HB-644
5/19-2: SB-231, 1000	5/24A-6: SB-96, 470, 471; HB-566, 644
5/19-2.1:	5/24A-7:
SB-96	HB-644
5/19-2.2:	5/24A-8:
SB-766 5/19-4:	HB-644 5/24A-9:
SB-432, 504, 1000	HB-644
5/19-5:	5/24A-9.1:
SB-504	HB-644
5/19-12.2:	5/24A-10.1:
HB-2301 5/19A-5 new:	HB-644 5/24A-15:
SB-96	SB-470, 471, 742
5/19A-10 new:	5/24A-15.01:
SB-96	HB-644
5/19A-15 new:	5/24A-15.1:
SB-96	HB-644

	DED (IECS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
10 — <i>Cont</i> .	15— <i>Cont.</i>
5/24A-16:	<i>205/4</i> :
SB-470, 471, 742	SB-170
<i>5/24B-5.1</i> :	<i>205/4c:</i>
SB-470, 471	~ SB-369
5/24B-6:	205/4e new:
SB-96, 470, 471	HB-2505
5/24B-15:	205/6.1 new:
SB-470, 471, 742	HB-702
5/24B-16:	205/6.5 new:
SB-470, 471, 742	SB-55; HB-362
5/25-2:	205/7.1 new:
SB-1225; HB-1632	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
5/25-6:	205/7.5 new:
HB-1632	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
5/25-11:	205/7.10 new:
SB-617	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
5/28-1:	205/7.15 new:
SB-211, 326, 644, 741; HB-386, 640	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
5/28-2:	205/7.20 new:
SB-373; HB-574	HB-2050, 2336, 2359 205/7.25 new:
5/28-3:	ZUJ/7.ZJ new:
SB-1210	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
5/28-5:	205/7.27 new: HB-2050, 2336, 2359
SB-173	205/7.28 new:
<i>5/29-14</i> :	HB-2336, 2359
H B- 1393	205/7.30 new:
5/29-14.1 new:	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
SB-655	205/7.35 new:
5/29-14.5 new:	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
SB -129	205/7.40 new:
<i>5/29-15:</i>	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
SB-460	205/7.45 new:
EVECTORIE OFFICERS	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
EXECUTIVE OFFICERS	205/7.50 new:
15	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
20/Art.:	205/7.52 new:
HB-1270	HB-2336, 2359
20/38:	205/7.55 new:
SB-76 , 281; HB-67, 906	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
20/38 rep.:	205/7.60 new:
HB-37	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
20/38.1: HB-351, 2221	205/7.65 new:
20/38.1 rep.:	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
20/38.17ep HB-37	205/7.70 new:
20/38.2 rep.:	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
HB-37	205/7.75 new:
20/38.3:	HB-2050, 2336, 2359 205/7.80 new:
SB-422	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
20/200-1 new:	205/7.85 new:
HB-1270	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
20/200-5 new:	205/7.90 new:
HB-1270	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
20/200-10 new:	205/7.95 new:
HB-1270	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
20/200-15 new:	205/7.100 new:
HB-1270	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
20/200-20 new:	205/7.105 new:
HB-1270	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
205/2:	205/7.110 new:
SB-1015; HB-821	HB-2050, 2336, 2359

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
15—Cont.	15—Cont.
205/7.115 new: HB-2050, 2336, 2359	205/7.255 new: HB-2336, 2359
205/7.120 new:	205/7.260 new:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	HB-2336, 2359
205/7.125 new:	205/7.265 new:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	HB-2336, 2359
205/7.130 new:	205/7.270 new:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359 205/7.135 new:	HB-2336, 2359 205/7.275 new:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	HB-2336, 2359
205/7.140 new:	205/7.280 new:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	HB-2336, 2359
205/7.145 new:	205/7.285 new:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359 205/7.150 new:	HB-2336, 2359 205/7.290 new:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	HB-2336, 2359
205/7.155 new:	205/7.295 new:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	HB-2336, 2359
205/7.160 new:	305/1:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	HB-821
205/7.165 new: HB-2050, 2336, 2359	305/5.5: SB-859; HB-1452
205/7.170 new:	305/13:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	HB-1270
205/7.172 new:	<i>310/3:</i>
HB-2336, 2359	SB-954; HB-821
205/7.175 new:	310/4:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359 205/7.180 new:	SB-954; HB-821 310/6a:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	SB-954; HB-821
205/7.185 new:	310/7:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	SB-954; HB-821
205/7.190 new.	310/7a:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359 205/7.195 new:	SB-954; HB-821 <i>310/7b:</i>
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	SB-954; HB-821
205/7.200 new:	310/7c:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	SB-954; HB-821
205/7.205 new:	310/8c:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	SB-954; HB-821 <i>310/10b.1:</i>
205/7.210 new: HB-2050, 2336, 2359	HB-1433
205/7.215 new:	335/4:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	HB-1169
205/7.220 new:	335/14A:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	SB-452
205/7.221 new: HB-2336, 2359	335/14B: SB-1068
205/7.223 new:	405/3:
HB-2336, 2359	HB-821
205/7.225 new:	405/9.01:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	SB-1013
205/7.230 new: HB-2050, 2336, 2359	<i>405/9.02:</i> HB-174
205/7.235 new:	405/9.03:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	SB-522
205/7.240 new:	405/9.03a new:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	SB-522
205/7.245 new:	<i>405/9.04:</i> SB-516 ; HB-276
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	30-310: FI D=//O
205/7.250 new:	405/10.05:

STATUTES AMEN	DED (IECS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
15—Cont.	15—Cont.
405/10.08:	415/5:
SB-516 ; HB-276	SB-517; HB-909
405/10.12:	505/1:
SB-516; HB-276	HB-821
405/10.17:	505/3:
SB-516 ; HB-276	HB-821
405/11 rep.:	<i>505/6:</i>
HB-497, 1481, 1633, 2325	SB-1014; HB-821
405/14.01 new:	<i>505/8:</i>
SB-516; HB-276	SB-516; HB-276
405/15 rep.:	<i>505/9:</i>
HB-497, 1481, 1633, 2325	SB-516 ; HB-276
405/16:	<i>505/12</i> :
SB-593; HB-905	HB-1270
405/22.1:	505/17:
SB-607 ; HB-910	SB-589; HB-1416
405/23.7 new:	EXECUTIVE BRANCH
SB-607 ; HB-910	
410/3:	20
SB-517; HB-909	5/Art.:
410/4:	HB-1270
SB-517; HB-909	5/Art.:
410/6:	HB-1270
SB-517; HB-909	5/1:
410/6a:	SB-989, 1010, 1019 ; HB-1068, 1729,
SB-517 ; HB-909	1768 5/1-1 new:
410/8c:	
SB-517; HB-909	HB-1270
410/9: SB-517; HB-909	5/1-5 new: HB-1270
3B-31 7, HB-909 410/9a:	5/2:
SB-517; HB-909	HB-1766
410/10:	5/5-1 new:
SB-517; HB-909	HB-1270
410/10a:	5/5-5 new:
SB-517; HB-909	HB-1270
410/10b.1:	5/5-10 new:
SB-517; HB-909	HB-1270
410/10b.6:	5/5-15 new:
SB-517; HB-909	HB-1270
410/10b.9:	5/5-20 new:
SB-517 ; HB-909	HB-1270
410/10b.12:	5/5-95 new:
SB-517; HB-909	HB-1270
410/10b.15:	5/5-100 new:
SB-517; HB-909	HB-1270
410/10b.16:	5/5-105 new:
SB-517; HB-909	HB-1270
410/10b.17:	5/5-110 new:
SB-517; HB-909	HB-1270
410/10d:	5/5-115 new:
SB-517; HB-909	HB-1270
410/12:	5/5-120 new:
SB-517; HB-909	HB-1270
410/14:	5/5-125 new:
SB-517 ; HB-909	HB-1270 5/5-130 new:
415/1: SP 517: UP-000	3/3-130 new: HB-1270
SB-517 ; HB-909 <i>415/3</i> :	5/5-135 new:
SB-517; HB-909	HB-1270
3B-317, HB-909 415/4:	5/5-140 new:
SB-517: HB-909	HB-1270
3D-311, 11D 707	110-12/0

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bil
20—Cont.	20 —Cont.
5/5-145 new: HB-1270	5/5-370 new:
5/5-150 new:	HB-1270 5/5-375 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-155 new:	5/5-380 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-160 new:	5/5-385 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-165 new:	5/5-390 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-170 new:	5/5-395 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-175 new: HB-1270	5/5-400 new: HB-1270
5/5-180 new:	5/5-405 new:
HB-1270	3/3-403 new: HB-1270
5/5-185 new:	5/5-410 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-190 new:	5/5-415 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-200 new:	5/5-420 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-210 new:	5/5-500 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-215 new:	5/5-505 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-220 new:	5/5-510 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-225 new:	5/5-515 new:
HB-1270 5/5-230 new:	HB-1270
3/3-230 new: HB-1270	5/5-520 new: HB-1270
5/5-235 new:	5/5-525 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-300 new:	5/5-530 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-305 new:	5/5-535 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-310 new:	5/5-540 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-315 new:	5/5-545 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-320 new:	5/5-550 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-325 new: HB-1270	5/5-555 new: HB-1270
5/5-330 new:	5/5-560 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-335 new:	5/5-565 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-340 new:	5/5-570 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-345 new:	5/5-600 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-350 new:	5/5-605 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-355 new:	5/5-610 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-360 new:	5/5-615 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-365 new:	5/5-620 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
20—Cont.	20—Cont.
5/5-625 new:	105/5:
HB-1270	HB-1270 <i>105/8.07 new:</i>
5/5-630 new: HB-1270	HB-1086, 1298, 1487
5/5-635 new:	110/Art.:
HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-640 new:	<i>110/10-1 new:</i> HB-1270
HB-1270 5/5-645 new:	110/10-5 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-650 new:	205/Art.:
HB-1270	HB-1270 205/15-1 new:
5/5-655 new: HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-660 new:	205/15-5 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270 205/15-10 new:
5/5-665 new:	205/15-10 new. HB-1270
HB-1270	205/15-15 new:
5/5-670 new: HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-675 new:	205/15-20 new: HB-1270
HB-1270	205/15-25 new:
5/5-700 new: HB-1270	HB-1270
5/5-705 new:	205/15-30 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270 205/15-35 new:
5/6.08:	HB-1270
HB-1050 5/6.23:	205/15-40 new:
SB-852	HB-1270
5/6.28:	205/15-45 new: HB-1270
HB-821	205/15-50 new:
5/7.01: HB-821	HB-1270
5/9:	<i>205/15-55 new:</i> HB-1270
HB-1767	205/15-60 new:
<i>5/9.01:</i> HB-1 77 3	HB-1270
5/9.11a:	205/15-100 new: HB-1270
HB-828	205/15-105 new:
5/14:	HB-1270
HB-1772 5/15:	<i>205/15-110 new:</i> HB-1270
HB-821	205/15-115 new:
5/20:	HB-1270
HB-36 5/29 rep.:	205/15-200 new:
HB-497, 1481, 1633, 2325	HB-1270 205/15-205 new:
5/30 rep.:	HR-1270
HB-497, 1481, 1633, 2325	
105/4.01: HB-1316	HB-1270 205/15-305 new:
105/4.02:	HB-1270
SB-443; HB-1227, 1320, 10	
1782, 1783, 1784 105/4.02c new:	HB-1270 205/15-315 new:
HB-1844	205/15-315 new: HB-1270
105/4.05:	205/15-320 new:
HB-821	HB-1270
105/4.07 new: HB-1227	205/15-325 new: HB-1270
110 1221	1111 12/0

-	Act/Section:Bill	-	Act/Section:Bil
20—Cont		20—Con	
	-330 new:		-110 new:
	3-1270		3-1270
205/15	-335 new: 3-1270	403/23	-115 new:
	-1270 -340 new:	405/25	1-1270 - <i>120 new:</i>
	-340 new: 3-1270	403/23 11 B	-120 new: 3-1270
	-1270 -345 new:		-1270 -125 new:
	-343 new. 3-1270		-125 new. 3-1270
	-350 new:		-130 new:
	-330 new. 3-1270		3-1270
	-355 new:		-190 new:
	3-1270		3-1270
	-400 new:		-200 new:
	3-1270		3-1270
	-405 new:		-205 new:
	3-1270		3-1270
	-410 new:		-210 new:
	3-1270		3-1270
	-415 new:		-215 new:
	3-1270		3-1270
	-420 new:	405/25	-220 new:
HB	3-1270	HE	3-1270
205/15	-425 new:	405/25	-225 new:
HB	3-1270	HE	3-1270
205/15	-430 new:	405/25	-230 new:
	3-1270		3-1270
205/40	.16:		-235 new:
	-604		3-1270
	1.30 new:		-240 new:
	-1229; HB -282, 1116		3-1270
205/40			-245 new:
	-305; HB-674		3-1270
205/40			-250 new:
	-626		3-1270
301/1			-255 new:
	-292; HB-1269		3-1270
301/20			i-260 new:
	-494; HB-837		3-1270 <i>i-265 new:</i>
	i-10 new:		- <i>263 new:</i> 3-1270
	3-1294 N.S.		5-1270 5-270 new:
301/40	-14		3-1270 new:
405/A1			i-275 new:
	3-1270		3-1270
	i-1 new:		5-1270 5-280 new:
	3-1270		3-1270
	5-5 new:	405/25	i-285 new:
703/23 HF	B-1270	705/23 H1	3-1270
	5-10 new:		5-290 new:
	3-1270		B-1270
	i-15 new:	405/25	-295 new:
	3-1270		3-1270
	5-20 new:	405/25	-300 new:
	3-1270		B-1270
405/25	5-25 new:	405/25	5-305 new:
H	3-1270		B-1270
405/25	5-30 new:	405/25	5-310 new:
	3-1270		B-1270
	5-100 new:	405/25	5-315 new:
H	B-1270		B-1270
405/25	5-105 new:		5-320 new:
HI	B-1270	HI	B-1270

SIATULES AMENI	DED (ILCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
20 — <i>Cont</i> .	20Cont.
405/25-325 new:	505/5.15:
HB-1270	
405/25-400 new:	SB-375; HB-630, 635 , 1336 505/5.25 new:
HB-1270	HB-630
405/25-500 new:	
HB-1270	505/5c new:
405/35.7b rep.:	HB-91, 430
UD 407 1491 1622 2225	505/6a:
HB-497, 1481, 1633, 2325	SB-366; HB-165
405/35.10 new: SB-31	505/6b:
	HB-2104
405/64.1:	505/6c new:
HB-815, 2112	SB-4; HB-66
405/67.01 rep.:	<i>505/7:</i>
HB-497, 1481, 1633, 2325	SB-754, 780; HB-62, 66, 165
405/67.02:	505/7.4 new:
SB-747; HB-2325	HB-57
405/67.02 rep.:	505/7.5 new;
HB-387, 417	SB-780; HB-62, 92, 1539
405/67.04 rep.:	505/7.7:
HB-497, 1481, 1633, 2325	
<i>415/1:</i>	SB-780; HB-165
SB-1005	505/7.10 new:
415/4c:	HB-62
SB-304, 795 ; HB-1277	505/8:
415/8b.1:	HB-65
HB-1270	505/8b:
415/8b.7:	HB-1811
HB-29, 31, 2281, 2292	505/9.8b new:
415/8b.7-1 new:	HB-433
SB-830; HB-1785	<i>505/10</i> :
415/8b.7-5 new:	HB-55
HB-2498	505/11:
415/8b.7a new:	HB-2028
HB-609	505/12.3 new:
415/10:	SB-34
HB-1270	505/17a-9:
415/25 new:	HB-1154
HB-1633, 2325	505/17a-12:
435/Act title:	
HB-821	HB-1812
435/1:	505/17a-13 new:
HB-821, 1529	HB-55
435/2:	505/18a-13:
HB-821	HB-1269
435/2 rep.:	505/22.1:
НВ-1529	HB-635 , 2250
435/3:	505/22.4:
HB-821	НВ-635
435/3 rep.:	505/23.1 new:
НВ-1529	HB-463
435/4:	<i>505/34.10:</i>
HB-821, 1529	HB-635
435/5.1:	505/34.13 new:
	HB-91, 464, 635
HB-821 , 1529 <i>435/6:</i>	505/34.14 new:
	HB-91
HB-821	505/35.1:
435/6 rep.: HR 1520	
HB-1529	SB-345 ; HB-64
505/1.1:	505/35.3: HB 2226
HB-62, 91, 1581, 1813	HB-2326
505/5:	505/35.3 new:
SB-329 , 780, 789; HB-56 , 62, 66 , 97,	SB-345
165 , 432, 434, 435, 976, 1156, 1270,	505/35.5:
1393	SB-240 , 702; HB-1676

${\bf STATUTES} \ {\bf AMENDED} \ ({\bf ILCS}) - {\bf Continued}$

-	Act/Section:Bill		Act/Section:Bil
20—Cont		20—Cont.	
505/35.	o: • 240		60 new: -1270
	10 nèw:		65 new:
	-2502		-1270
510/Ar			75 new:
	-1270		-1270
510/30-	-1 new: 1270		85 new: -1270
510/30-			95 new:
	-1270	НВ	-1270
	-10 new:		100 new:
	-1270		-1270
	-15 new: -1270		105 new: -1270
	-20 new:		110 new:
HB	-1270	HB	-1270
	-25 new:		115 new:
	-1270		-1270
	-30 new: -1270		-200 new: -1270
	-35 new:	605/35-	-1270 -205 new:
	-1270	НВ	-1270
	-95 new:		·210 new:
	1270		-1270 -300 new:
	- <i>100 new:</i> 3-1270		-1270
	-200 new:		-305 new:
	3-1270		-1270
510/65.			-310 new:
	8-821		-1270 -315 new:
515/10. HB	3-1426		-1270
515/20			-320 new:
	-240; HB-1426		-1270
515/30		605/35	-325 new: 1-1270
520/1-1	• 345 ; HB-64		-1270 -330 new:
	-240		-1270
605/Ar			-335 new:
	3-1270		340
	'-1 new: 3-1270		- <i>340 new:</i> I-1270
	-5 new:		-345 new:
HE	3-1270		3-1270
	-10 new:	605/35	-350 new: 3-1270
	3-1270 <i>i-15 new:</i>		-355 new:
	3-1270		3-1270
	i-20 new:		-360 new:
	3-1270		3-1270 <i>-365 new:</i>
	i- <i>25 new:</i> 3-1270		-363 new: 3-1270
	i-30 new:		-370 new:
H	3-1270		3-1270
	i-35 new:		-375 new:
	3-1270 5-40 new:		3-1270 - <i>380 new:</i>
	3-1270 3-1270		-360 new. 3-1270
	5-50 new:	605/35	-385 new:
	3-1270		3-1270
	i-55 new:		i-400 new: 3-1270
H	3-1270	лі	J-14/U

	LETADED (LCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
20—Cont.	20—Cont.
605/35-405 new:	605/35-855 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
605/35-410 new:	
HB-1270	605/35-860 new:
605/35-450 new:	HB-1270
003/33-430 new:	605/35-875 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
605/35-490 new:	605/35-900 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
605/35-495 new:	605/35-905 new:
HB-1270	
605/35-500 new:	HB-1270
HB-1270	605/35-910 new:
605/35-505 new:	HB-1270
HB-1270	605/35-915 new:
605/35-510 new:	HB-1270
11D 1270	605/35-920 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
605/35-515 new:	605/35-925 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
605/35-520 new:	
HB-1270	605/35-930 new:
605/35-525 new:	HB-1270
HB-1270	605/35-935 new:
605/35-600 new:	HB-1270
HB-1270	605/35-940 new:
	HB-1270
605/35-605 new:	605/35-945 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
605/35-610 new:	
HB-1270	605/35-950 new:
605/35-615 new:	HB-1270
HB-1270	605/35-990 new:
605/35-620 new:	HB-1270
HB-1270	605/35-995 new:
605/35-625 new:	HB-1270
	605/46.2:
HB-1270	HB-1436, 2054
605/35-630 new:	605/46.4:
HB-1270	
605/35-675 new:	HB-2057
HB-1270	605/46.5:
605/35-700 new:	HB-1017
HB-1270	605/46.6a:
605/35-705 new:	SB-723
HB-1270	605/46.6c:
605/35-710 new:	SB-723
	605/46.13:
HB-1270	
605/35-715 new:	HB-2264
HB-1270	605/46.13a:
605/35-720 new:	SB-304, 795
HB-1270	605/46.19a:
605/35-800 new:	SB-739, 831, 855; HB-1574, 1575,
HB-1270	1755
605/35-805 new:	605/46.19c:
HB-1270	HB-1434
	· · ·
605/35-810 new:	605/46.19j new:
HB-1270	HB-1575, 1757
605/35-815 new:	605/46.20 rep.:
HB-1270	HB-1270
605/35-820 new:	605/46.26:
HB-1270	SB-1191; HB-2305
605/35-825 new;	605/46.30a:
HB-1270	SB-723
605/35-850 new:	
	605/46.49:
HB-1270	HB-1019

Chapter Act/Sec	tion: Bill	•	Act/Section:Bill
20—Cont.		20—Cont.	
605/46.50:		805/40-	5 new:
HB-821			-1270
<i>605/46.52:</i> HB-1646		<i>805/40</i> - HR	10 new: -1270
605/46.52a new:		805/40-	
HB-1646		HB	-1270
605/46.68:		805/40-	20 new:
HB-2038 605/46.69 new:		805/40-	-1270 25 new:
	HB-1297, 1816		-1270
605/46.70 new:	,	805/40-	
SB-1238; HI 605/47.3 new:	3-2061	нв 805/40-	-1270
HB-1477			-1270
608/15:		805/40-	
SB-304, 795	, 855		-1270
610/Act rep.:			100 new: -1270
SB-855 <i>615/3:</i>		ль 805/40-	-1270 105 ņew:
HB-1235			-1270
620/8:	1		110 new:
SB-373	1		-1270 <i>115 new:</i>
<i>625/4.1 new:</i> HB-496			-1270
655/1:			120 new:
HB-2299			-1270
<i>655/5.3:</i> HB-2376			<i>125 new:</i> -1270
655/5.4.1 new:			-1270 130 new:
HB-524		HB	-1270
655/5.5:			200 new:
HB-113 655/5.6 new:			-1270 205 new:
HB-1478			-1270
665/4:	0		210 new:
SB-723			-1270
665/4a: SB-723, 910	· ЦВ_1679		215 new: -1270
665/5:	, пв-10/6		-1270 -220 new:
SB-723		HB	-1270
665/6:			·225 new:
SB-723 665/8:			-1270 -230 new:
SB-723			-1270
<i>687/6-6:</i>			235 new:
SB-1227; H	3-2427		-1270
700/1001: SB-1074			-240 new: -1270
801/5-10:	3		-245 new:
HB-1269			-1270
801/15-5:			·250 new:
SB-304, 795 801/15-10:			-1270 -255 new:
HB-1269			-1270
801/20-5:			-260 new:
SB-304, 795 801/80-30:			-1270 -265 new:
801/80-30: HB-1269			-203 new: -1270
805/Art.:	*	805/40	270 new:
HB-1270			-1270
805/40-1 new:			-275 new: -1270
HB-1270		пв	-14/0

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
20—Cont.	20 —Cont.
805/40-300 new:	805/63a40:
HB-1270	HB-1269
805/40-305 new:	805/63a41:
HB-1270	HB-1269
805/40-310 new:	805/63b1.2 new:
HB-1270	SB-304, 795
805/40-315 new:	805/63b2.7:
HB-1270	HB-821
805/40-320 new:	805/63b2.9 new:
HB-1270	SB-304, 795 ; HB-330
805/40-325 new:	835/8a new:
HB-1270	HB-973
	835/10 new:
805/40-330 new:	
HB-1270	HB-1890
805/40-335 new:	840/3.5 new:
HB-1270	HB-1051
805/40-400 new:	1005/Art.:
HB-1270	HB-1270
805/40-405 new:	-1005/43a.01:
HB-1270	HB-821
805/40-410 new:	1005/43a.09:
HB-1270	HB-821
805/40-415 new:	1005/43a.14 new:
HB-1270	HB-1707
805/40-420 new:	1005/44b new:
HB-1270	HB-539
805/40-425 new:	1005/45-1 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
	11B-1270 1005/45-5 new:
805/40-430 new: HB-1270	
	HB-1270
805/40-435 new:	1005/45-10 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
805/40-500 new:	1005/45-15 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
805/40-505 new:	1005/45-20 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
805/40-510 new:	1005/45-25 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
805/40-515 new:	1005/45-30 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
805/40-520 new:	1005/45-35 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
805/40-525 new:	1005/45-40 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
805/40-530 new:	1005/45-45 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
805/40-535 new:	1005/45-50 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
805/40-540 new:	1005/45-75 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
805/63a;	1005/45-100 new:
SB-304, 795 ; HB-330	HB-1270
805/63a13:	1005/45-105 new:
HB-821	HB-1270
805/63a23:	1005/45-110 new:
HB-88, 573	HB-1270
805/63a27:	1005/45-115 new:
HB-821	HB-1270
805/63a35:	1005/45-120 new:
HB-821	HB-1270
805/63a36.1 new:	1005/45-150 new:
HB-2218	HB-1270

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
20—Cont.	20—Cont.
1015/1:	1305/10-12 new:
HB-821	SB-83; HB-125
1015/1a: HB-821	1305/10-20: HB-1582
1015/1c:	1305/10-22 new:
HB-821	HB-1480, 1687
1015/3:	1305/10-25:
HB-821 , 1429 <i>1015/4:</i>	HB-619 1305/10-30 new:
HB-821	HB-1072, 1319, 1342 , 2059, 2501
1015/4a:	1305/15-5 new:
HB-821	HB-1001, 1813, 2035, 2502 1305/15-10 new:
<i>1015/5:</i> HB-821	HB-1001, 1813, 2035
1015/8.1:	1305/15-15 new:
HB-821	HB-1001
1015/8.3:	<i>1305/15-20 new:</i> HB-1001
HB-821 1015/13 rep.:	1305/15-25 new:
НВ-497, 1481, 1633, 2325	HB-1001
1020/35:	1305/15-30 new:
HB-2336, 2359	HB-1001 1305/15-35 new:
1105/3: HB-2216	HB-1001
1105/8:	1305/15-40 new:
SB-524, 855	HB-1001
1105/8.1 new:	<i>1305/15-45 new:</i> HB-1001
SB-524 1105/8.2 new:	1305/15-50 new:
SB-524	HB-1001
1105/8a new:	1305/15-55 new:
HB-2216	HB-1001 1305/15-60 new:
1105/9: SB-250	HB-1001
1105/14:	1305/15-65 new:
HB-821	HB-1001
1105/16:	1305/15-70 new: HB-1001
SB-304, 795 ; HB-821 1110/9:	1305/15-95 new:
SB-286; HB-554	HB-1813, 2035
1120/7 new:	1305/80-5:
HB-1297, 1423	SB-319; HB-1808 1405/Art.:
1130/3: SB-304, 795	HB-1270
1130/4:	1405/55-1 new:
SB-304, 795	HB-1270
1130/5: SB-304, 795	<i>1405/55-5 new:</i> HB-1270
1130/6:	1405/55-10 new:
SB-304, 795	HB-1270
1205/6:	1405/55-15 new: HB-1270
HB-1270 <i>1305/Art.:</i>	1405/56.5 new:
HB-1001, 1813, 2035, 2502	HB-504
<i>1305/1-5:</i>	1505/Art.:
SB-319, 922; HB-2129	HB-1270 1505/43.01:
1305/1-17 new: HB-862	HB-821
1305/1-30 new:	<i>1505/43.03</i> :
HB-1587	HB-821
1305/10-5:	1505/43.04: HB-821
HB-1568	110-021

· ·	S AMENDED (LCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
20—Cont.	20—Cont.
1505/43.05:	<i>1510/60 rep.:</i> HB-1437
HB-821 1505/43.19:	1510/65:
HB-821	HB-1437
1505/60-1 new:	1605/1:
HB-1270	SB-917; HB-1020
1505/60-5 new:	1605/3:
HB-1270	SB-479
1505/60-10 new:	1605/7.8a:
HB-1270	HB-625 1605/7.12 new:
<i>1505/60-15 new:</i> HB-1270	HB-1087, 2409
1505/60-20 new:	1605/10.6:
HB-1270	SB-479
1505/60-25 new:	1605/13:
HB-1270	SB-657; HB-1087, 2409
1505/60-30 new:	1605/13.1 new:
HB-1270	SB-657; HB-1087, 2409
1505/60-35 new:	1605/15:
HB-1270 1505/60-40 new:	HB-1087, 1802 1605/15.1 new:
HB-1270	SB-479
1505/60-45 new:	1605/18 rep.:
HB-1270	HB-1802
1505/60-50 new:	1605/19:
HB-1270	HB-2296
1505/60-100 new:	1605/27:
HB-1270	HB-1802
1505/60-105 new:	1605/28:
HB-1270	HB-821 1605/29 new:
<i>1505/60-110 new:</i> HB-1270	HB-2151
1505/60-115 new:	1705/4.2:
HB-1270	SB-956
1505/60-120 new:	1705/4.3:
HB-1270	HB-540, 2329
1505/60-150 new:	1705/5:
HB-1270	HB-1567
1505/60-175 new: HB-1270	1705/7:
1505/60-200 new:	HB-2329 1705/7.1 rep.:
HB-1270	SB-956
1510/10:	1705/15:
HB-1435, 1437	SB-956
<i>1510/15:</i>	<i>1705/16.2:</i>
HB-1437	HB-821
1510/20 rep.:	1705/18.1:
HB-1437	HB-821
1510/25: HB-1437	<i>1705/34.2:</i> HB-821
1510/30:	1705/43:
HB-1437	SB-956; HB-1269
1510/35:	1705/54:
HB-1437	SB-956
<i>1510/40</i> :	1705/55:
HB-1437	HB-821
1510/45:	1705/62:
HB-1437	HB-1805
1510/50: HB-1437	<i>1705/62.1 new:</i> SB-237
1510/55:	1705/66:
HB-1437	SB-754

Chapter	Act/Section:Bill	Chapter	Act/Section:Bill
20—Cont		20 Cont.	
1705/69		1905/70-	
3B- 1710/Ar	- 240, 418 ; HB-1805	1905/70-	-1270 150 now:
	-1270	HB-	-1270
1710/65-		1905/70-	
	I- <u>1</u> 270		-1270
1710/65-		2005/Ari	
нв 1710/65-	3-1270 - 10 may:	2005/70-	-1270 -20 nove
	-10 new. -1270		-1270
1710/65-	-15 new:	2005/71:	
	-1270		-1144, 1269
1710/65-		2005/75-	
нв 1710/65-	25 nave	2005/75-	-1270 5 now:
	3-1270		-1270
1710/65-		2005/75-	
	3-1270	HB-	-1270
17-10/65-		2005/75-	15 new:
нв -1710/65	3-1270 -75 manus	нв- 2005/75-	-1270 -20 mayır
	-73 new: 3-1270		-1270
	-100 new:	2005/75-	
	3-1270	HB-	-1270
1805/22-		2005/75-	35 new:
	3-821	HB-	-1270
1805/56- HR	- <i>T:</i> 3- 2223	2005/75- H B.	-1270
1820/3.1		2005/75-	
	3-821		-1270
1905/Ar	t.:	2005/75-	
	3-1270		-1270
1905/70- HR	-1 new: 3-1270	2005/75-	-33 new: -1270
1905/70		2005/75-	
	3-1270		-1270
	-10 new:	2005/75-	
	3-1270		-1270 -70 mmm
1905/70-	-13 new. 3-1270	2005/75- HR	-1270
	1-20 new:	2005/75-	
	3-1270	HB	-1270
	-25 new:	2005/75-	-80 new:
	3-1270		-1270 95
	1- <i>30 new:</i> 3-1270	2005/75- HR	-83 new: -1270
1905/70	1-35 new:	2105/Ar	
HB	3-1270		-1270
	1-40 new:	2105/60.	
	3-1270		-1707 , 2050, 2336, 2359
-,, -	1-45 new: 3-1270	2105/60.	<i>2:</i> -1269
	0-1270 0-50 new:	2105/60.	
	3-1270		-1269
	1-75 new:	2105/80-	
	3-1270		-1270
	1-90 new: 3-1270	2105/80- HR	-3 new: 1270
	0-1270 0-100 new:	2105/80-	
HB	3-1270	НВ	-1270
)-105 new:	2105/80-	
HB	3-1270	HB	-1270

-	Act/Section:Bill	Chapter	Act/Section:Bill
20—Cont		20-Cont	
2105/80-		2305/8.3	new:
	-1270	HB	-1342
2105/80-		2310/Ar	t.:
	-1270		-1270
2105/80-		2310/55.	<i>12:</i>
	-1270		-821
2105/80-		<i>2310/55.</i>	23:
	-1270 -100		784
	- <i>100 new:</i> -1270		46-5 new:
	-1270 -105 new:		1243
	-1270	2310/55.	
	-110 new:		-446, 670
	-1270	2310/55.	
	-115 new:	2310/55.	-1303 81.
HB	-1270		•1806
	-120 new:	2310/55.	
	-1270		404, 773; HB-202 , 1102, 1318,
	-125 new:	169	
	-1270	2310/55.	
	-150 new:		83, 147; HB-202 , 1157
	-1270	2310/55.	
	-155 new:	SB.	
	-1270	2310/55.	
	-175 new:		-2500
	i-1270 -200 new:	2310/90	-1 new:
	-200 new. -1270	HB	-1270
	-205 new:	2310/90	-5 new:
	3-1270		-1270
	-210 new:	2310/90	
	i-1270		-1270
	-215 new:	2310/90	
	-1270		-1270
2105/80	-220 new:	2310/90	
	-1270		35
	-300 new:	2310/90	
	3-1270	2310/90	3-1270
	-325 new:		-30 new. 3-1270
	3-1270	2310/90	
2205/Ar			3-1270
2205/48	3-1270	2310/90	
	а. -323; НВ-2 018, 2019		3-1270
2205/48	7 new	2310/90	-45 new:
	3-504	HE	3-1270
2205/85		2310/90	-50 new:
	3-1270		3-1270
2205/85		2310/90	-55 new:
HE	3-1270		3-1270
2205/85	-10 new:	2310/90	
	3-1270		3-1270
2215/2-			-65 new:
	3-1871		3-1270
2215/3-			-75 new:
	3-821		3-1270 1-90 new:
2215/4-2			-90 new: 3-1270
2305/2:	-711		1-1270 100 new:
	3-1270		-100 new: 3-1270
2305/5.3			1-1270 1-105 new:
	3-7. Tew. 3-1576		3-1270
		- * *	

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

Chapter	Act/Section	on:Bill			Act/Section:Bill
20—Cont.				20—Cont	
	·110 new:				-360 new:
	-1270				-1270
	- <i>130 new:</i> -1270				- <i>365 new:</i> -1270
	-1270 -135 new:				-370 new:
	-1270				-12 7 0 new.
	140 new:				-375 new:
	-1270				-1270
2310/90-	155 new:			2310/90	-380 new:
	-1270				-1270
	170 new:				-385 new:
	-1270				-1270
	·185 new:				-390 new:
	-1270 -195 new:				-1270 -395 new:
	-195 new: -1270				-393 new. -1270
	-1270 -200 new:				-1270 -400 new:
	-1270				-1270
	205 new:				-405 new:
	-1270				3-1270
	210 new:			2310/90	-410 new:
HB-	-1270				-1270
	-215 new:				-415 new:
	-1270				-1270
	220 new:				-420 new:
	-1270				3-1270
	-225 new:				-425 new:
	-1270 -230 new:				i-1270 -430 new:
	-230 new: -1270				-430 new. -1270
	-1270 -235 new:				-435 new:
	-1270				3-12 7 0
	-250 new:				-440 new:
	-1270				3-1270
~ <i>2310/90</i> -	-255 new:				-445 new:
	-1270				-1270
	-275 new:				-500 new:
	-1270				3-1270
	-300 new:				-505 new:
	-1270 -305 new:				3-1270 - <i>510 new:</i>
	-303 new. -1270				-510 new. 3-1270
	-310 new:				-530 new:
	-1270				3-1270
	-315 new:				-535 new:
HB	-1270			H	3-1270
	-320 new:				-540 new:
	-1270				3-1270
	-325 new:				-545 new:
	-1270				3-1270
	- <i>330 new:</i> -1270				- <i>550 new:</i> 3-1270
	-1270 -335 new:		ŵ		-555 new:
	-12 7 0				3-1270
	-340 new:				-575 new:
	-1270			H	3-1270
	-345 new:			2310/90	-580 new:
HB	-1270			H	3-1270
	-350 new:			<i>2315/1.</i> .	
	~1270				8-821
	-355 new:			2405/1b	
нв	-1270			SB	-852

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
20—Cont.	20—Cont.
2405/3:	2505/39b55 new:
SB-697; HB-1780, 1782, 1783, 1784	SB-323; HB-2018, 2019
2405/12a:	2505/39b56 new:
SB-852 ; HB-821 , 1269 , 1270 2405/12b new:	SB-323; HB-2018, 2019 2505/39b57 new:
HB-1014	SB-323; HB-2018, 2019
2405/13:	2505/39b58 new:
HB-821	SB-323; HB-2018, 2019
2410/1:	2505/39b59 new:
SB-265; HB-1489 2435/1:	SB-323; HB-2018, 2019 2505/39c-1d new:
SB-754	SB-522
2435/5:	2505/39c-7 new:
SB-754	HB-1341
2435/10:	2505/95-1 new:
SB-754 2435/15:	HB-1270 2505/95-5 new:
SB-389, 754	HB-1270
2435/20:	2505/95-10 new:
SB-389, 754	HB-1270
2435/25:	2505/95-15 new:
SB-389, 754	HB-1270
2435/30: SB-389, 754	2505/95-20 new: HB-1270
2435/35:	2505/95-25 new:
SB-389, 754	HB-1270
2435/40:	2505/95-30 new:
SB-389	HB-1270
-2435/45: SB-754	2505/95-35 new: HB-1270
2435/50:	2505/95-40 new:
SB-754	HB-1270
2435/55:	2505/95-45 new:
SB-389, 754	HB-1270
2435/60: SB-389	2505/95-50 new: HB-1270
2435/65:	2505/95-55 new:
SB-389, 754	HB-1270
2505/Art.:	2505/95-60 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
2505/39b: SB-323; HB-2018, 2019	2505/95-65 new: HB-1270
2505/39b8:	2505/95-70 new:
HB-821	HB-1270
2505/39b9:	2505/95-75 new:
HB-821 2505/39b12:	HB-1270
HB-1707	2505/95-80 new: HB-1270
2505/39b25:	2505/95-85 new:
HB-821	HB-1270
2505/39b34:	2505/95-90 new:
HB-821 2505/39b46:	HB-1270
2505/59040. HB-821	2505/95-95 new: HB-1270
2505/39b51:	2505/95-100 new:
HB-581	HB-1270
2505/39b52:	2505/95-105 new:
SB-856 ; HB-2050, 2336, 2359	HB-1270
2505/39b53 new: SB-323, 856 ; HB-2018, 2019, 2191	2505/95-175 new: HB-1270
2505/39b54 new:	2505/95-190 new:
SB-323; HB-2018, 2019	HB-1270

	STATULES AMEND	EDITE	5)—Continued
Chapter Ac	ct/Section:Bill	Chapter	Act/Section:Bill
20—Cont.	,	20Cont.	
	0		
2505/95-20		2505/95-	
HB-12	270		-1270
2505/95-20	5 new:	2505/95-	785 new:
HB-12	270		-1270
2505/95-21		2505/95-	
HB-12			
			-1270
2505/95-21	3 new.	2505/95-	
HB-12		HB-	-1270
2505/95-25		2520/5.5	new.
HB-12	270	НВ	
2505/95-27	'5 new:	2605/Art	
HB-12			
2505/95-30			-1270
		2605/550	<i>t:</i>
HB-12		SB-	24; HB-617, 821 , 1433, 1707 ,
2505/95-30			7, 2178 , 2212
HB-12		2605/550	
2505/95-31	0 new:		
HB-12			-2178
2505/95-31		2605/550	
		HB	-1219 , 2232, 2261
HB-12		2605/550	1-4:
2505/95-32			-2178
HB-12		2605/550	
2505/95-34	10 new:		
HB-12		SB-	
2505/95-36		2605/100)-1 new:
HB-12		HB	-1270
		2605/100	7-5 new·
2505/95-38			-1270
HB-12	270		
2505/95-40	90 new:		0-10 new:
HB-12			-1270
2505/95-40		2605/100	0-15 new:
HB-12		HB	-1270
			0-25 new:
2505/95-45			-1270
HB-12			
2505/95-47	⁷ 5 new:		0-30 new:
HB-12			-1270
2505/95-50		2605/10	0-35 new:
HB-12		HB	-1270
			0-40 new:
2505/95-50			
HB-12	270		-1270
2505/95-51	10 new:		0-45 new:
HB-12	270	HB	-1270
2505/95-55		2605/10	0-50 new:
			-1270
HB-12			0-75 new:
2505/95-60			
HB-12	270		-1270
2505/95-60	05 new:		0-100 new:
HB-12		HB	-1270
2505/95-62		2605/10	0-105 new:
			-1270
HB-12			
2505/95-63			0-110 new:
HB-12	270		3-1270
2505/95-65	50 new:		0-115 new:
HB-12		HB	i-1270
2505/95-67			0-120 new:
			3-1270
HB-12			
2505/95-70			0-130 new:
HB-12	270		3-1270
2505/95-70	05 new:	2605/10	0-135 new:
HB-12		HR	3-1270
2505/95-72			0-140 new:
			0-140 New. 3-1270
HB-12	210	пE	F14/U

Chapter	Act/Section:Bill	Chapter	Act/Section:Bill
20 —Cont	t.	20 —Cont.	
	0-190 new:	2610/8.2:	
	3-1270 	HB-:	
2003/10 HB	0-200 new: 3-1270	2610/12.2 SR-1	: new: 1 99 ; HB-813
	0-205 new:	2610/17a.	
	3-1270	HB-	
	0-210 new:	2620/7:	
	3-1270		1 101 ; HB-1290
	0-215 new: 3-1270	2630/2.1:	
	0-220 new:	НВ- <i>2630/3:</i>	1455
	3-1270		1270, 1433
2605/10	0-250 new:	<i>2630/3.1:</i>	•
	3-1270	HB-	1433
	0-275 new:	2630/5:	190- HD 2005 2212 2202
	I-1270 O-300 new:	2635/2:	189; HB-2095, 2212, 2293
	3-1270	HB-	1433
	0-305 new:	2635/3:	1.00
	3-1270		1433
	0-315 new:	2635/4:	
	3-1270 10. 325 mmm	HB-	1433
2005/10 HB	0-325 new: 3-1270	2635/5: HB-	1433
	0-335 new:	2635/6:	1433
	3-1270	·	1433
	0-340 new:	<i>2635/7:</i>	
	3-1270	HB-	1433
	0-350 new: 3-1270	2635/8:	1422 1014
	5-1270 10-355 new:	ль- 2635/9:	1433, 1914
	3-1270		1433
	0-360 new:	2635/10:	
	3-1270		1433
	0-365 new:	2635/12:	1422
	3-1270 10-375 new:	2635/13:	1433
2003/10 HB	3-1270		1433
	0-380 new:	2635/14:	- 100
	3-1270		1433
	0-390 new:	2635/15:	1422
2605/10	3-1270 10-400 new:	нв- 2635/17:	1433
	3-1270		1433
	00-405 new:	2635/18:	1133
	3-1270		1433
	0-420 new:	2635/20:	
	3-1270 00-430		1433
	0-430 new: 3-1270	2635/23: HR-	1433
	9-1270 10-435 new:	2640/25 i	
	3-1270	HB-	
	90-500 new:	2705/Art.	
	3-1270		1270
	10-505 new: 3-1270	2705/49.1	
	5-1270 10-525 new:	2705/49.1	9 63 ; HB-1747
	3-1270		2307
2605/10	00-550 new:	2705/49.1	19a:
	3-1270		2307
2610/1:		2705/49.2	
H	3-1270	HB-	330

Chapter Act/Section:Bill 20—Cont.	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
20—Cont. 2705/49.30:	20 Cont. 2705/105-350 new:
SB-798	HB-1270
2705/49.32:	2705/105-400 new:
HB-821 2705/49.32 rep.:	HB-1270 2705/105-405 new:
HB-1240	HB-1270
2705/49.34 new:	2705/105-410 new:
SB-464, 797 ; HB-1696 2705/105-1 new:	HB-1270 2705/105-415 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
2705/105-5 new:	2705/105-420 new:
HB-1270 2705/105-10 new:	HB-1270 2705/105-425 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
2705/105-15 new:	2705/105-430 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
2705/105-90 new: HB-1270	2705/105-435 new: HB-1270
2705/105-100 new:	2705/105-440 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
2705/105-105 new: HB-1270	2705/105-445 new: HB-1270
2705/105-110 new:	2705/105-450 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
2705/105-115 new: HB-1270	<i>2705/105-455 new:</i> HB-1270
2705/105-120 new:	2705/105-500 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
2705/105-125 new:	2705/105-505 new:
HB-1270 2705/105-175 new:	HB-1270 2705/105-510 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
2705/105-200 new:	2705/105-550 new:
HB-1270 2705/105-205 new:	HB-1270 2705/105-555 new:
HB-1270	HB-1270
2705/105-210 new:	2705/105-575 new:
HB-1270 2705/105-215 new:	HB-1270 2710/3.1 new:
HB-1270	HB-821
2705/105-225 new:	2805/1;
HB-1270	HB-1465, 2280
2705/105-240 new: HB-1270	2805/2: HB-28, 1225, 2225
2705/105-245 new:	2805/2:01a:
HB-1270	HB-2225
2705/105-255 new: HB-1270	2805/2.02: HB-1464
2705/105-265 new:	2805/2.03:
HB-1270	HB-2225
2705/105-275 new:	2805/2.06: HP 1224 1466 2270
HB-1270 2705/105-285 new:	HB-1224, 1466, 2279 2805/2.08 new:
HB-1270	SB-252
2705/105-300 new:	2805/2.10 new:
HB-1270 2705/105-305 new:	HB-2225 2805/5:
HB-1270	HB-573
2705/105-310 new:	3005/2.8 new:
HB-1270 2705/105-315 new:	HB-499 3005/6.02 new:
2703/103-313 new: HB-1270	HB-377
12.0	112 0

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
20—Cont.	20 —Cont.
3105/Art. rep.: HB-452, 654	3605/12.2: HB-1880
3105/1A-1.01 new:	3605/12.4:
HB-2303	HB-1880
3105/1A-1.3:	3705/4.24 new:
HB-487 3105/1A-1.15 new:	HB-635
HB-487	3805/2: HB-730
3105/1A-3:	3805/32
SB-888; HB-18, 449,	956, 2396 HB-731
<i>3105/1A-5:</i> HB-2396	3915/10 new:
3105/1A-5.1:	HB-1441
HB-2396	3925/4. I new: HB-821
3105/1A-9:	3930/4:
SB-68; HB-449 3105/4.06 new:	HB-1293
HB-387	3930/7:
3105/9.08a:	HB-193
HB-1270	3950/Act title: SB-918
3105/11: HB-821	3950/1:
3105/17 new:	SB-918
HB-1540	3950/2:
3120/4:	SB-918
HB-1237	3950/8 new: SB-918
3205/5: HB-1270, 1288	3960/1:
3305/5:	HB-761
HB-2249	3960/3:
3303/9:	SB-743; HB-1269 , 1389, 2045 3960/4:
HB-2249 <i>3405/5.1:</i>	HB-1269
HB-1270	3960/12.1:
<i>3405/12:</i>	HB-1269
HB-1270	3960/12.2: HB-1269
3405/20 new: HB-1708	3975/3:
3505/7.11:	HB-1757
HB-2058	3975/4.5:
3505/7.56a:	SB-561 <i>4010/2003:</i>
SB-647; HB-1450 3505/7.72 new:	SB-238
SB-579	4010/2004:
3505/7.84:	SB-237, 1071
HB-1269	4020/9; SB 202: UB 060, 2056
3505/7.85: HB-1269	SB-203; HB-969, 2056 4025/5.1 new:
3505/7.86:	HB-821
HB-1269	LEGISLATURE
3505/8: SD 570 647, HD 145	
SB-579, 647; HB-145 3505/13:	5/2:
SB-647; HB-1450	SB-1016
<i>3515/9</i> :	10/10 new:
SB-647; HB-1450 <i>3605/1:</i>	HB-1633
HB-283	<i>50/Act rep.:</i> HB-93
3605/11:	50/4:
HB-1880	HB-292
3605/12.1:	55/Act rep.:
HB-1880	HB-93

```
Chapter
          Act/Section:Bill
                                                 Chapter
                                                           Act/Section:Bill
25-Cont.
                                                 30-Cont.
   60/Act rep.:
                                                    105/5.416 rep.:
      HB-93
                                                        HB-581
   65/Act rep.:
                                                    105/5.432:
     HB-93
                                                        HB-1269
   70/Act rep.:
                                                    105/5.432 new:
      HB-93
                                                        SB-30
   80/Act rep.:
                                                    105/5.433:
      HB-93
                                                        HB-1269
  105/1:
                                                    105/5.435:
      HB-229
                                                        HB-1269
  115/4:
                                                    105/5.436:
      HB-229
                                                        HB-1269
  120/Act rep .:
                                                    105/5.437:
      SB-207
                                                        HB-1269
                                                    105/5.438:
  120/4:
      HB-1123
                                                        HB-1269
  130/3A-1:
                                                    105/5.439:
      HB-1269
                                                        HB-1269
  130/4-5:
                                                    105/5.440:
                                                        HB-1269
      SB-887
  150/1.1 new:
                                                    105/5.441:
                                                        HB-1269
      HB-99
  170/2.1 new:
                                                    105/5.442:
                                                        HB-1269
      HB-2231
  170/3:
                                                    105/5.443:
      HB-2324
                                                        HB-1269
                                                    105/5.444:
  170/5.5 new:
      HB-292
                                                        HB-1269
  170/6:
                                                    105/5.445:
      SB-1105: HB-2324
                                                        HB-1269
  170/6.5 new:
                                                    105/5.446:
                                                        HB-1269
      HB-502, 1074
- 170/7:
                                                    105/5.447:
      SB-1105
                                                        HB-1269
                                                    105/5.448:
FINANCE
                                                        HB-1269
30
                                                    105/5.449:
                                                        HB-489
     5/1-6:
                                                    105/5.449 new:
      HB-173
     5/3-2:
                                                        SB-55, 68, 83, 123, 355, 388, 394,
      SB-754
                                                        425, 441, 494, 524, 548, 563, 576,
                                                        599, 616, 645, 681, 728, 826, 859
    33/7:
                                                        903, 910, 911, 939, 958, 1045, 1101,
      SB-866
                                                        1204, 1212, 1220; HB-48, 75, 125,
   105/1.1:
                                                        200, 202, 208, 228, 237, 318, 333, 362, 420, 425, 475, 501, 507, 518,
       SB-747, 982; HB-1722
   105/3:
                                                        537, 549, 601, 612, 617, 621, 626, 665, 681, 695, 704, 752, 754, 837, 842, 866, 898, 907, 920, 960, 968,
      HB-821
   105/5:
      HB-821
   105/5.122:
                                                        998, 1014, 1021, 1072, 1114, 1160,
                                                        1219, 1271, 1309, 1319, 1339, 1404,
       HB-581, 1533
                                                        1439, 1442, 1452, 1479, 1480, 1600, 1623, 1624, 1627, 1663, 1678, 1687,
   105/5.179 rep.:
      HB-1269
                                                        1696, 1861, 1879, 1998, 2061, 2087,
   105/5.213:
      SB-239
                                                        2122, 2164, 2166, 2178, 2215, 2218,
   105/5.321:
                                                        2288, 2303, 2387, 2410
      HB-1211
                                                     105/5.450 new:
                                                        SB-55, 83, 599, 859, 1101; HB-318,
   105/5.402;
      HB-1269
                                                        362, 2178
   105/5.405 new:
                                                     105/5.451 new:
      HB-396
                                                        SB-55, 83, 1101; HB-362
```

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
30—Cont.	30—Cont.
105/5.452 new:	105/8.21:
SB-1101	HB-821
105/5.480 new:	105/8.25:
SB-1238; HB-2430, 2501	SB-723 ; HB-821 , 1270
105/5.500 new:	105/8.25f:
HB-452 , 654	SB-1231; HB-18, 2442 105/8.33:
105/5.505 new: HB-452, 654	HB-1270
105/5.550 new:	105/8.36 new:
SB-645; HB-1696	HB-617
105/5d:	105/8a:
HB-490	HB-821 105/8c:
105/5g:	HB-821
HB-331	105/8d:
<i>105/6:</i> HB-821	HB-821
105/6h:	105/8f new:
HB-821	HB-23 , 563
105/6p-1:	105/9:
HB-1270	SB-747 ; HB-1591 <i>105/9.02:</i>
105/6p-2:	SB-777
HB-1270	105/9c new:
105/6p-4: HB-581, 1533	HB-852, 1591
105/6v:	105/9d new:
HB-821	HB-1591
105/6z-11:	105/9e new: HB-1591
HB-821	105/9f new:
105/6z-13:	HB-1591
HB-763	105/9g new:
105/6z-13 rep.: SB-1101	HB-1591
105/6z-18:	105/9h new:
SB-856; HB-601, 1121, 2333	HB-1591 <i>105/10:</i>
105/6z-20:	105/10: HB-821
SB-856 ; HB-601, 1121, 2333	105/11:
105/6z-26:	HB-1529
SB-805 , 1096	105/11.5 new:
105/6z-27: SB-532	SB-1101
105/6z-32:	<i>105/13.3:</i> HB-904
SB-304, 795; HB-1269	105/13.4:
105/6z-38:	HB-1270
HB-1270	105/13.4 rep.:
105/6z-42 new:	HB-37
SB-576, 728, 961, 1083; HB-537, 601, 676, 752 , 1743	105/14:
105/6z-45:	SB-199 ; HB-813, 1270
HB-2470	105/14a: SB-1093; HB-110 , 1512
105/6z-45 new:	105/14b:
HB-452, 654, 2410	HB-1270
105/8.1:	105/24.10 new:
HB-821	HB-1829, 2235
105/8.3: SB-30; HB-968, 2000	105/25:
105/8.8b:	HB-86, 1269 , 1900, 2225 <i>105/36:</i>
HB-821	SB-1012; HB-1270
105/8.16a:	105/37 new:
HB-1270	SB-216
105/8.20:	110/1:
HB-821	HB-1270

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
30—Cont.	30 Cont.
115/1:	<i>330/5:</i>
HB-537	SB-68, 888; HB-18, 27, 198, 487,
115/1b new:	956, 2088, 2091, 2303, 2381, 2396
HB-2288	330/5.5 new:
115/2:	SB-68 330/5a new:
HB-2420 115/2a new:	SB-576
HB-2288	330/6:
115/3a new:	SB-87 , 866; HB-84
HB-2288	330/6c new:
115/7 new:	HB-2249
SB-645	330/7: SB-524; HB-27
115/12: SB-38, 996; HB-1147 , 1739	330/12:
120/1:	SB-68, 576; HB-27, 2303
HB-284	330/13:
<i>120/13:</i>	SB-250
HB-367	330/19: SB-68
<i>135/1:</i> HB-367	36-08 340/3.1 new:
140/1.1 new:	HB-35, 1131
HB-821	<i>350/10:</i>
180/1.1 new:	SB-180; HB-2181
HB-821	350/11:
185/502 new:	SB-180 ; HB-2181 <i>350/15</i> :
HB-821 205/2:	SB-185, 373
HB-959, 1270	350/15.01:
210/2:	HB-2110
HB-960	415/2:
210/4:	HB-2499 <i>415/7:</i>
HB-959, 960 210/5:	HB-2499
SB-613, 947; HB-908 , 960	425/2:
210/6:	SB-201, 871, 872, 873, 874, 875;
HB-960	HB-109, 1170 425/4:
210/7: SB 612: HB 060	SB-201
SB-613; HB-960 210/8:	505/Act rep.:
HB-177, 960	HB-497, 1481, 1633, 2325
210/8 rep.:	505/1:
SB-613	SB-737; HB-2344
210/10 new:	505/2: HB-1069, 2347
HB-960 230/2:	505/4:
SB-516; HB-276, 1270	SB-1198; HB-2334
<i>235/1:</i>	505/5.1:
SB-690; HB-23, 563	HB-1270
235/2: SB-690, 693, 957	<i>505/5.2</i> : HB-1248
305/6:	505/5.3:
SB-106; HB-1374	HB-2334
330/2:	505/6:
SB-68, 87 , 576, 866, 867, 868, 869,	SB-1198; HB-291, 292, 993, 1248,
870, 888; HB-18, 84, 108 , 134, 290,	2334 505/6-1:
487, 504, 956, 1171 , 1172, 2249, 2303, 2380, 2396	SB-1007; HB-2334
330/3:	505/6-6 new:
SB-87, 866; HB-27, 84	HB-2098
330/4:	505/6-7 new:
SB-87 , 866; HB-84, 1270	HB-2098

•	Act/Section:Bill		Act/Section:Bill
30—Cont		30—Cont	
505/6.1		540/1:	
	3-292 3-490		268
505/7-3	777	540/3-1	: 1006
505/9:	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	540/3-3	
	-500		268
505/9.0		550/3:	200
SB-	-1198; H B- 2334		919; HB-2161
	11-1 new:	560/Ac	t rep.:
	-830; HB-1785	HB	-1393
505/9.0		563/Ac	t rep.:
	-1756 -17	HB	-1633, 2325
505/9.0 HB		565/1:	-2098
505/10.		565/2:	-2096
	-2178		-2098
505/11.		565/3:	
SB-	·1198	HB	-2098
505/11.		565/3.1	new:
	· <u>1</u> 87		-2098
505/12.		565/4:	2000
505/25	-2334		-2098
	new: -498	565/6:	-2098
505/30		575/5:	-2098
	-498	SB-	579
505/35		575/8a:	
HB-	-498		1008
<i>505/40</i> .		615/Act	t rep.:
	-498	HB-	-497, 1481, 1633, 2325
505/45 I		730/3:	
	-498		55; HB-362
505/50 HR	new: -498	730/4:	250. UD 021
505/55		730/6:	250; HB-821
	-498	730/0. SB-	250
505/60		740/2-2	
	-498		.994 , 2295
510/Act		740/2-7	
	-497, 1481, 1633, 2325		-1270
510/1:	220	750/8-3	
510/10a	-229 Thous	SB- 750/9-4	
	-823	750/9-4: SB-	
510/11:		750/10-	
	-229	HB.	
<i>510/18 i</i>		765/1:	
	187, 777	HB-	-425
515/Act		765/5:	
нв- 515/1:	-497, 1481, 2325	HB-	425
SB-	740	765/10:	125
515/13.		HB- 765/15:	423
SB-		703/13. HB-	425
<i>515/16:</i>		765/20:	125
HB-		HB-	425
515/40-		765/25:	
SB-		HB-	
515/44 i		765/30	
НВ- 525/3:	-1633	HB-	425
	-497, 1481, 1633, 2325	765/35:	105
пь-	771, 1401, 1033, 2323	HB-	423

```
Chapter Act/Section:Bill
                                                  Chapter
                                                            Act/Section:Bill
30-Cont.
                                                  35—Cont.
   765/40 new:
                                                      5/204:
       HB-425
                                                        SB-267, 396, 620, 1089; HB-145,
   765/45 new:
                                                        478, 1804, 2490
       HB-425
                                                      5/205.5 new:
   765/50 new:
                                                        HB-401
       HB-425
                                                      5/206:
   765/60 new:
                                                        SB-525
       HB-425
                                                      5/206.1 new:
   765/65 new:
                                                        SB-1227
       HB-425
                                                      5/207:
   805/4:
                                                        SB-525
       SB-887; HB-821
                                                      5/208
   805/8,20:
                                                       SB-1232; HB-537, 1317, 2114, 2463
       HB-1269
                                                      5/208.5 new:
  805/8.21 new:
                                                       SB-616
      SB-17, 36, 51, 63, 64, 96, 157, 164,
                                                      5/209:
       221, 228, 274, 302, 332, 335, 336,
                                                       HB-270
      337, 343, 376, 423, 515, 601, 635,
                                                      5/210:
      654, 665, 667, 682, 704, 707, 711, 717, 728, 752, 803, 811, 846, 924, 925, 1194, 1223; HB-11, 12, 13, 14,
                                                       SB-1092; HB-1334, 2193
                                                      5/211 new:
                                                       SB-146, 266, 284, 291, 577, 578, 622,
      15, 16, 17, 34, 45, 66, 68, 69, 107,
                                                       645, 712, 939, 965, 969, 1220, 1229;
      119, 120, 121, 122, 123, 150, 151,
                                                       HB-9, 54, 95, 181, 186, 282, 400,
      160, 167, 226, 227, 303, 304, 313,
                                                       478, 508, 1116, 1339, 1340, 1476
      317, 343, 344, 345, 354, 355, 357,
                                                       1627, 1696, 1748, 1749, 1762, 1817,
      371, 372, 373, 376, 381, 384, 385,
                                                       2107, 2219, 2222
      409, 510, 511, 524, 535, 537, 571,
                                                      5/212 new.
      572, 593, 626, 642, 657, 658, 659,
                                                       SB-939; HB-282, 1817, 2408
      708, 716, 718, 727, 756, 769, 770, 802, 803, 827, 835, 836, 858, 919,
                                                      5/213 new:
                                                       HB-141, 2497
      921, 929, 930, 931, 942, 943, 946, 947, 949, 950, 954, 967, 974, 979,
                                                      5/215 new:
                                                       HB-142, 1324
      1033, 1034, 1091, 1104, 1108, 1347,
                                                      5/245 new:
      1405, 1406, 1421, 1472, 1519, 1523,
                                                       HB-752
      1615, 1641, 1683, 1742, 1868, 1881,
                                                      5/301:
      1919, 2047, 2185, 2186, 2187, 2309,
                                                       SB-856; HB-1817, 2363
      2337
                                                      5/302:
  805/8.21 rep.:
                                                       SB-856; HB-2191
      SB-797, 820; HB-315
                                                      5/304:
  805/8.22 new:
                                                       SB-592; HB-585, 1817, 2363, 2495
      SB-84, 515, 1190, 1192; HB-2310,
                                                      5/502:
      2420, 2443, 2444, 2467, 2481
                                                       HB-537
  805/8a new:
                                                      5/506:
      SB-692
                                                       SB-856; HB-2194
  805/10:
                                                      5/507R new:
      SB-980; HB-1718
                                                       SB-83; HB-75, 125, 425, 866, 1014,
                                                       1480, 2218
REVENUE
                                                      5/507S new:
35
                                                       SB-83
    5/201:
                                                      5/507T new:
      SB-20, 227, 289, 484, 525, 616, 645,
                                                       SB-83
      728, 939, 985; HB-526, 537, 999,
                                                      5/507U new:
      1338, 2403, 2407
                                                       SB-1204
    5/202:
                                                      5/509:
      SB-45, 625, 1094; HB-1721, 2192
                                                       SB-83, 1204; HB-75, 125, 425, 866,
    5/202.5 new:
                                                       1014, 1480, 2218
      SB-616, 645; HB-537, 2403
                                                      5/510:
                                                       SB-83, 1204; HB-75, 125, 425, 866,
      SB-167, 525, 645, 856, 940; HB-190,
                                                       1014, 1480, 2218
      294, 478, 991, 1314, 1324, 1333,
                                                      5/512:
      1455, 1516, 1841, 2114, 2222
                                                       SB-563; HB-549
```

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
35— <i>Cont.</i>	35—Cont.
5/601.1:	105/3-55:
SB-522	SB-370, 730; HB-581
5/602: HB-2195	105/3-60: SB-525; HB-753
5/605:	105/3-85:
HB-530	SB-525
5/701:	105/3-95 new:
SB-856 ; HB-53 7 , 210 7 , 2191	SB-549; HB-581
5/702:	105/8: SB-48, 785
HB-2191	105/9:
5/703: HB-529, 2107	SB-522, 524 , 856 , 1231; HB-18,
5/704:	1121, 2188, 2288, 2333, 2442
HB-981, 1817, 2363	105/12: SD 535 540
<i>5/710</i> :	SB-525, 549 105/19:
HB-537	HB-1817, 2363
5/803: HB-537, 2113	105/20:
5/804:	SB-856
SB-37, 592, 645, 665 ; HB-585, 2495	110/2:
5/806 new:	SB-525 110/2a:
SB-856	SB-525
5/901:	110/3-5:
SB-616, 645, 728; HB-537, 1270,	SB-127, 525; HB-308, 309, 521, 581,
2288, 2403 5/905:	1269
SB-856	110/3-7 new:
5/911:	SB-16; HB-27 , 2378 110/3-8 new:
SB-856	HB-526
5/911.2 new:	110/3-50:
HB-1471 5/913:	HB-753
7/973. HB-2115	110/3-70:
5/915:	SB-525; HB-2201 110/3-80 new:
SB-50, 1234	SB-549; HB-581
5/917:	110/3a:
SB-785, 856 ; HB-961, 2188, 2230	HB-533
<i>5/1106:</i> HB-1672	110/3c:
5/1108:	HB-2204
HB-2248	110/8: SB-785
<i>5/1501</i> :	110/9:
SB-592, 856 , 1020 ; HB-585, 2495	SB-522, 524 , 1231; HB-18, 2288,
<i>105/1a:</i> SB-49, 983; HB-1121, 1723, 1853,	2442
2333	110/12: SP 525 540
105/2:	SB-525, 549 <i>110/18:</i>
SB-127, 618; HB-605, 1867	SB-856
105/2a:	110/19 rep.:
SB-525	HB-1817 , 2363
<i>105/2c:</i> HB-2203	115/2:
105/3-5:	SB-525; HB-753 <i>115/2a:</i>
SB-127, 374, 525; HB-308, 309, 521,	SB-525
533, 581 , 599, 601, 1269	115/2c:
105/3-7 new:	HB-2201
SB-16; HB-27 , 2378	115/3-5: SR 127 525: HR 208 200 521 581
105/3-8 new: HB-526	SB-127, 525; HB-308, 309, 521, 581 , 1269
105/3-10:	115/3-7 new:
HB-1121, 2333	SB-16; HB-27 , 2378

35 - Cont. 115/3-8 new:	Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
HB-526 115/3-60 new: SB-549; HB-581 115/8: SB-785 115/9: SB-522, 524, 1231; HB-18, 2288, 2442 115/12: SB-525, 549 115/18: SB-856 115/19: SB-856 115/19: SB-127, 618; HB-605, 1867 120/12: SB-127, 618; HB-605, 1867 120/16: SB-525 120/16: HB-1121, 2202, 2333 120/17: SB-525 120/16: SB-525 120/16: SB-525 120/16: SB-525 120/17: SB-525 120/16: SB-525 120/17: SB-525 120/16: SB-525 120/17: SB-549 120/17: SB-549 120/17: SB-549 120/17: SB-549 120/17: SB-549 120/17: SB-525 120/17: SB-549 120/18: SB-525 120/18: SB-525 120/18: SB-525 120/18: SB-525 120/18: SB-525 120/18: SB-527 120/18: SB-528 120/18: SB-529 120/18: SB-529 120/18: SB-529 120/18: SB-529 120/18: SB-529 120/18: SB-520 120/	35—Cont.	35—Cont.
15/3-60 new: SB-549		
\$\frac{\text{SB-549}}{\text{HB-581}}\$ \$\frac{\text{SB-785}}{\text{15/9}}\$ \$\frac{\text{SB-525}}{\text{SB-525}}\$ \$\frac{\text{524}}{\text{1231}}\$ \$\text{HB-18}\$ \$\frac{\text{SB-525}}{\text{524}}\$ \$\text{15/12}\$ \$\frac{\text{SB-525}}{\text{SB-525}}\$ \$\frac{\text{SB-525}}{\text{15/12}}\$ \$\frac{\text{SB-525}}{\text{SB-525}}\$ \$\frac{\text{SB-856}}{\text{15/19}}\$ \$\frac{\text{SB-856}}{\text{SB-856}}\$ \$\text{15/19}\$ \$\frac{\text{SB-856}}{\text{SB-856}}\$ \$\text{130/02}\$ \$\frac{\text{SB-856}}{\text{SB-856}}\$ \$\text{130/02}\$ \$\frac{\text{SB-856}}{\text{SB-856}}\$ \$\text{130/106}\$ \$\frac{\text{SB-856}}{\text{SB-856}}\$ \$\text{130/106}\$ \$\frac{\text{SB-856}}{\text{SB-856}}\$ \$\text{130/106}\$ \$\frac{\text{SB-856}}{\text{130/106}}\$ \$\frac{\text{SB-856}}{\text{130/106}}\$ \$\frac{\text{SB-856}}{\text{130/16}}\$ \$\frac{\text{SB-856}}{\text{130/16}}\$ \$\frac{\text{SB-856}}{\text{SB-623}}\$ \$\text{130/16}\$ \$\frac{\text{SB-856}}{\text{SB-623}}\$ \$\text{130/16}\$ \$\frac{\text{SB-856}}{\text{SB-623}}\$ \$\text{130/16}\$ \$\frac{\text{SB-856}}{\text{130/16}}\$ \$\frac{\text{SB-856}}{\text{SB-623}}\$ \$\text{120/16}\$ \$\frac{\text{SB-549}}{\text{SB-549}}\$ \$\text{120/1/2 new}\$ \$\frac{\text{SB-549}}{\text{SB-549}}\$ \$\text{120/2-10}\$ \$\text{HB-1260}\$ \$\text{200/12-7 new}\$ \$\frac{\text{SB-16}}{\text{BB-277}}\$ \$\text{370}\$ \$\text{370}\$ \$\text{370}\$ \$\text{140}\$ \$\text{130/12}\$ \$\text{140}\$ \$\text{130/12}\$ \$\text{130/12}\$ \$\text{130/16}\$ \$\text{130/16}\$ \$\text{135/14}\$ \$\text{135/14}\$ \$\text{135/14}\$ \$\text{135/14}\$ \$\text{135/14}\$ \$\text{135/14}\$ \$\text{130/16}\$ \$\text{135/14}\$ \$\text{135/14}\$ \$\text{135/14}\$ \$1		
15/5/8: SB-785 130/1: SB-325 130/1: SB-326 130/1: SB-326 130/1: SB-326 130/1: SB-326 130/1: SB-326 130/1: SB-325 130/1: SB-326 135/2: SB-3		
115/9: SB-522, 524, 1231; HB-18, 2288, 2442 115/12: SB-525, 549 SB-958, 1113; HB-944 130/94: SB-958, 1113; HB-944 130/94: SB-958, 1113; HB-944 130/94: SB-958, 1113; HB-944 130/94: SB-856 135/10: SB-856 130/10: SB-856; HB-605, 1867 120/1a: SB-525 120/1a: SB-525 120/1a: SB-525 120/1a: SB-525 120/1a: SB-525 120/1a: SB-623 120/1b: SB-549 120/1b: SB-549 120/1b: SB-549 120/1b: SB-549 120/1b: SB-549 120/1b: SB-549 120/1c: SB-549 120/1c: SB-549 120/1c: SB-127, 370, 374, 525, 730; HB-308, 309, 521, 533, 581, 599, 601, 1269 155/2: HB-1269 200/Art.: HB-2383 200/Title new: HB-766 200/1-130: SB-549, HB-526 120/2-7 new: SB-61, HB-27, 2378 120/2-8 new: HB-526 120/2-10: HB-531 120/2a: SB-856 120/2a: HB-534 120/2a: SB-856 120/2a: SB-856 120/2a: SB-856 120/2a: HB-841 1511 200/7-15: SB-458 120/5a: SB-525 120/6c: S	115/8:	2188, 2230
SB-522, 524, 1231; HB-18, 2288, 2442 115/12: SB-525, 549 115/18: SB-856 115/19: HB-1817, 2363 120/1: SB-127, 618; HB-605, 1867 120/1a: SB-525 120/1c: HB-1121, 2202, 2333 120/1d: SB-525 120/1g: SB-525 120/1g: SB-525 120/1g: SB-525 120/1f: SB-525 120/1g: SB-525 120/1/g: SB-525 120/1/g: SB-549 120/1/j: SB-549 120/1/j: SB-549 120/1/j: new: SB-549 120/1/z new: SB-549 120/2-7 new: SB-66 120/2-7 new: SB-16; HB-27, 2378 120/2-8 new: SB-66 120/2-7 new: SB-65 120/2-7 new: HB-841, 1511 120/7-15: HB-841, 1511 120/7-15: HB-841, 1511 120/7-15: HB-841, 1511 120/7-16: HB-841 120/9-40: HB-848 120/5k: SB-525 120/6: HB-1817, 2363 200/9-195: HB-1817, 2363 200/9-195:		
2442 115/12:		
SB-525, 549 115/18: SB-856 115/19: HB-1817, 2363 120/1: SB-127, 618; HB-605, 1867 120/1a: SB-525 120/1c: SB-525 120/1g: SB-623 120/1i: SB-633 120/1i: SB-549 120/1j: SB-549 120/1j: SB-549 120/1j: SB-549 120/1-2 new: SB-549 120/2-7 new: SB-549 120/2-7 new: SB-127, 370, 374, 525, 730; HB-308, 309, 521, 533, 581, 599, 601, 1269 120/2-7 new: SB-16; HB-27, 2378 120/2-8 new: HB-526 120/2-10: HB-1121, 2333 120/2-50: HB-1121, 2333 120/2-50: HB-153 120/2-10: HB-153 120/2-10: HB-153 120/2-10: HB-153 120/2-10: HB-534 120/2-10: HB-841, 1511 2007/-15: HB-841 120/7-15: HB-841 120/7-15: HB-841 120/9-40: HB-841 120/9-40: HB-2199 120/9-40: HB-2199 120/9-195: HB-1817, 2363 120(9-210:		
155/18: 38.856 1301/10b: 38.856 1301/10b: 351/2: 351		
SB-856 115/19: HB-1817, 2363 130/10b: SB-856; HB-961, 2188, 2230 135/2: SB-127, 618; HB-605, 1867 135/14: SB-525 SB-525 SB-1113; HB-944 135/14a: SB-856 135/20: SB-856; HB-961, 2188, 2230 135/20: SB-855; HB-944 135/14a: SB-855 120/1g: SB-525 SB-856; HB-961, 2188, 2230 145/6: SB-723; HB-1270 145/9: SB-521 120/1j: SB-549	SB-525, 549	
115/19:		
120/1: SB-127, 618; HB-605, 1867 135/2: HB-449, 452, 654 135/4: SB-525 SB-1113; HB-944 135/4: SB-525 SB-525 SB-856 HB-1121, 2202, 2333 120/1d: SB-525 SB-856 HB-961, 2188, 2230 145/6: SB-525 SB-623 SB-723, HB-1270 145/9: SB-525 SB-525 HB-1040 155/2: SB-525 SB-525 HB-1040 120/4: HB-1040 155/2: SB-525 HB-1040 155/2: SB-525 HB-1040 155/2: SB-525 HB-1040 120/4: SB-549 120/2-7: HB-1040 120/2-7: HB-1040 120/2-7: SB-512; HB-1040 120/2-7: HB-581, 693 120/2-7: SB-525 HB-581, 693 120/7-7: HB-841, 1511 120/7-7: HB-841, 1511 120/7-7: HB-841, 1511 120/7-7: SB-525 HB-2199 120/9-40: HB-2199 120/9-40: HB-2199 120/9-40: SB-525 HB-1817, 2363 120/9-210: SB-525 120/6: SB-525 120/9-210: SB-525 120/6: SB-525 120/9-210: SB-525		130/10b:
SB-127, 618; HB-605, 1867 120/1a: SB-525 120/1c: HB-1121, 2202, 2333 120/1d: SB-525 120/1g: SB-525 120/1f: SB-623 120/1f: SB-549 120/1f: SB-549 120/1f: 1 new: SB-549 120/1f: 2 new: SB-549 120/1f: 2 new: SB-549 120/2-7: SB-127, 370, 374, 525, 730; HB-308, 309, 521, 533, 581, 599, 601, 1269 120/2-7 new: HB-526 120/2-10: HB-1121, 2333 120/2-8 new: HB-53 120/2-75 new: SB-549, HB-581 120/2a: SB-856 120/2a: SB-856 120/2a: SB-856 120/2a: SB-856 120/2a: SB-856 120/2a: SB-856 120/2b: SB-856 120/2c: SB-856 120/2c: SB-856 120/2c: SB-856 120/2c: HB-341 120/3c: SB-856 120/2c: HB-341 120/3c: HB-841, 1511 200/7-15: HB-841 200/9-40: HB-841 120/9-40: HB-2199 120/9-10: HB-1817, 2363 120/9-195: SB-525 120/9-195: HB-1817, 2363		
120/1a: SB-525 SB-1113; HB-944 SB-120/1c: HB-1121, 2202, 2333 SB-856 I35/2c: SB-856 I35/2c: SB-856; HB-961, 2188, 2230 I45/6: SB-623 I20/1j: SB-525 HB-1270 I45/9: SB-525; HB-252 HB-1269 I20/1j: Inew: SB-549 I20/1j: Inew: SB-549 I20/1j: Inew: SB-549 I20/1j: Inew: SB-549 I20/1j: Inew: SB-127, 370, 374, 525, 730; HB-308, 309, 521, 533, 581, 599, 601, 1269 I20/2-7 new: HB-766 200/1-130: SB-616; HB-27, 2378 I20/2-8 new: HB-526 I20/2-10: HB-851, 693 I20/2-75 new: SB-549; HB-533 I20/2-75 new: SB-549; HB-581 I20/2a: SB-856 I20/2-10: HB-841, 1511 I20/7-10: HB-841, I511 I2	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
1201/1c:		
HB-1121, 2202, 2333 SB-856 135/20 SB-525		
120/1d: SB-525 SB-856; HB-961, 2188, 2230 120/1g: SB-623 Id>16/6: SB-723; HB-1270 120/1f: SB-549 HB-1040 120/1f: SB-549 HB-1269 120/1f: 2 new: SB-549 HB-2383 120/1f: 2 new: SB-549 HB-2383 120/1f: 2 new: SB-549 HB-2383 120/1f: 2 new: SB-127, 370, 374, 525, 730; HB-308, 309, 521, 533, 581, 599, 601, 1269 120/2-7 new: SB-16; HB-27, 2378 200/2-60: HB-766 120/2-8 new: HB-526 200/2-70: HB-1121, 2333 120/2-50: HB-753 200/6-30: HB-581, 693 120/2-75 new: SB-549; HB-581 200/2-50: HB-581, 693 120/2a: SB-856 200/7-15: HB-841, 1511 120/2a: SB-856 200/7-15: HB-841, 1511 120/3a new: SB-662; HB-2154 200/8-55: HB-841 120/3a new: SB-662; HB-2154 200/9-40: SB-525 120/5: SB-525 HB-1817, 2363 120/6: SB-525 HB-1817, 2363 120/6: SB-525 HB-1817, 2363 120/9-210: SB-81817, 2363 120/9-210: SB-8181817, 2363 120/9-210: SB-8181817, 2363 120/9-210: SB-81818181817, 2363 120/9-210: SB-8		
120/1g: SB-623 145/6: SB-723; HB-1270 120/1i: SB-549 HB-1040 155/2: SB-525; HB-252 HB-1269 200/Art.: HB-2383 200/Irtle new: HB-2383 200/Irtle new: HB-766 200/1-130: SB-549 HB-766 200/1-130: SB-512; HB-1120 200/2-7 new: HB-766 200/2-7 new: HB-526 200/2-8 new: HB-526 200/2-80: HB-512, 2333 200/6-32 new: HB-1121, 2333 200/6-32 new: HB-581, 693 200/2-75 new: SB-549; HB-581 200/2-5 new: HB-581, 693 200/6-32 new: HB-581, 693 200/7-5: HB-581, 693 200/7-5: HB-841, 1511 200/7-15: HB-841, 1511 200/7-15: HB-841, 1511 200/7-15: SB-522, 524, 856, 1231; HB-18, 1121, 2188, 2288, 2333, 2442 120/3a new: SB-662; HB-2154 HB-2200 200/9-165: SB-525 200/9-195: HB-1817, 2363 200/9-210: HB-1817, 2363	120/1d:	<i>135/20:</i>
SB-623 120/11: SB-549 120/1j: SB-525; HB-252 120/1j: 1 new: SB-549 120/1j: 2 new: SB-549 120/1j: 2 new: SB-549 120/1j: 2 new: SB-549 120/2-5: SB-127, 370, 374, 525, 730; HB-308, 309, 521, 533, 581, 599, 601, 1269 120/2-7 new: SB-16; HB-27, 2378 120/2-8 new: HB-1121, 2333 120/2-50: HB-1121, 2333 120/2-75 new: SB-549; HB-581 120/2a: SB-549; HB-581 120/2a: SB-549; HB-581 120/2a: SB-856 120/2i: HB-534 120/3: SB-856 120/2i: HB-534 120/3: SB-62; HB-581 120/3: SB-62; HB-581 120/3: SB-662; HB-2154 120/3 a new: SB-662; HB-2154 120/5: SB-458 120/5: SB-458 120/5: SB-458 120/6: SB-525 120/6: SB-525 120/6: SB-127, 370, 374, 525, 730; HB-308, 3200/7-10: HB-766 200/7-10: HB-1120 200/2-00: HB-1120 200/2-00: HB-1120 200/2-70: HB-581, 693 200/6-32 new: HB-581, 693 200/7-5: HB-841, 1511 200/7-15: HB-841 200/9-40: HB-841 200/9-40: HB-841 200/9-40: HB-841 200/9-40: HB-8200 200/9-195: HB-8117, 2363 200/9-210:		
120/1i:		
120/1j: SB-525; HB-252		
SB-525; HB-252 HB-1269 200/Art.: SB-549 HB-2383 200/Title new: HB-766 200/I-130: SB-549 HB-766 200/I-130: SB-127, 370, 374, 525, 730; HB-308, 309, 521, 533, 581, 599, 601, 1269 HB-2424 SB-16; HB-27, 2378 200/2-70: HB-2424 200/2-70: HB-581, 693 200/6-32 new: HB-1121, 2333 200/6-32 new: HB-581, 693 200/6-32 new: HB-581, 693 200/7-5: HB-581, 693 200/7-5: HB-581, 693 200/7-5: HB-841, 1511 200/2-15: HB-841, 1511 200/7-15: HB-841, 1511 200/7-15: HB-841, 1511 200/7-15: HB-841 120/3a new: SB-662; HB-2154 HB-2200 200/9-40: HB-2200 200/9-145: HB-2199 200/9-195: HB-1817, 2363 200/9-210: HB-1817, 2363 200/9-210: SB-525 120/6: 200/9-210: SB-1817, 2363 200/9-210:		
120/1j.1 new: SB-549		
B-549		
BB-549	SB-549	
120/2-5: SB-127, 370, 374, 525, 730; HB-308, 309, 521, 533, 581, 599, 601, 1269 120/2-7 new: SB-16; HB-27, 2378 200/2-60: HB-2424 200/2-70: HB-526 200/6-30: HB-1121, 2333 200/6-32 new: HB-753 200/6-32 new: HB-753 200/6-34 new: HB-581, 693 200/6-34 new: HB-581, 693 200/7-5: 120/2-75 new: SB-549; HB-581 200/7-10: HB-841, 1511 200/7-10: HB-841, 1511 200/7-15: HB-841 200/7-15: HB-841 200/7-15: HB-841 200/7-15: HB-841 200/7-15: HB-841 200/7-15: HB-841 200/9-40: HB-841 200/9-40: HB-200 200/9-145: HB-2199 200/9-195: HB-1817, 2363 200/9-210:		
SB-127, 370, 374, 525, 730 ; HB-308, 309, 521, 533, 581 , 599, 601, 1269 120/2-7 new: HB-2424 SB-16; HB-27 , 2378 120/2-8 new: HB-1193 HB-526 120/2-10: HB-581, 693 120/2-50: HB-581, 693 120/2-75 new: HB-581, 693 SB-549; HB-581 SB-856 120/2a: HB-841, 1511 SB-856 120/2i: HB-841, 1511 SB-854 120/3: SB-522, 524 , 856, 1231; HB-18, 1121, 2188, 2288, 2333, 2442 120/3a new: SB-662; HB-2154 120/5: SB-458 120/5: SB-458 120/5k: SB-525 120/6: SB-121; HB-1120 200/2-60: HB-2424 200/2-70: HB-341 200/6-30: HB-581, 693 200/6-32 new: HB-581, 693 200/6-34 new: HB-581, 693 200/7-10: HB-841, 1511 200/7-10: HB-841, 1511 200/7-15: HB-841 200/9-16: HB-841 200/9-40: HB-841 200/9-40: HB-2200 200/9-145: HB-2199 200/9-195: HB-1817, 2363 200/9-210:		
120/2-7 new: SB-16; HB-27, 2378 200/2-70: 120/2-8 new: HB-1193 HB-526 200/6-30: 120/2-10: HB-581, 693 200/6-32 new: 120/2-50: HB-581, 693 200/6-34 new: 120/2-75 new: HB-581, 693 200/7-5: 120/2a: HB-841, 1511 SB-856 200/7-10: 120/2i: HB-841, 1511 200/7-15: 120/2i: HB-841, 1511 200/7-5: 120/3a new: SB-522, 524, 856, 1231; HB-18, 1121, 2188, 2288, 2333, 2442 HB-841 200/9-40: SB-662; HB-2154 HB-2200 200/9-145: SB-458 HB-2199 200/9-195: SB-525 SB-525 HB-1817, 2363 200/9-210:	SB-127, 370, 374, 525, 730 ; HB-308,	SB-512; HB-1120
SB-16; HB-27, 2378 120/2-8 new: HB-526 200/6-30: 120/2-10: HB-581, 693 200/6-32 new: HB-581, 693 200/6-34 new: HB-581, 693 200/6-34 new: HB-581, 693 200/7-5: HB-581, 693 200/7-5: HB-581, 693 200/7-5: HB-841, 1511 20/2a: HB-841, 1511 20/2i: HB-841, 1511 200/7-16: HB-841, 1511 200/7-15: HB-841 200/7-15: HB-841 200/8-55: HB-841 200/8-55: HB-841 200/9-40: SB-662; HB-2154 HB-841 200/9-40: SB-662; HB-2154 HB-8200 200/9-145: SB-458 HB-2199 200/9-195: SB-525 HB-1817, 2363 200/9-210:	309, 521, 533, 581 , 599, 601, 1269	
120/2-8 new: HB-1193 200/6-30: 120/2-10: HB-526 200/6-30: HB-1121, 2333 200/6-32 new: HB-581, 693 120/2-50: HB-581, 693 200/6-34 new: HB-581, 693 200/6-34 new: HB-581, 693 200/7-5: HB-581, 693 200/7-5: HB-841, 1511 200/7-10: 120/2a: HB-841, 1511 200/7-10: HB-841, 1511 200/7-15: 120/3: HB-841 200/7-15: 120/3: HB-841 200/8-55: HB-841 120/3a new: 200/9-40: SB-662; HB-2154 HB-2200 200/9-40: SB-458 HB-2199 200/9-195: SB-525 HB-1817, 2363 200/9-210: SB-1817, 2364 200/9-210: SB-1817, 2364		
120/2-10:		HB-1193
HB-1121, 2333 120/2-50: HB-581, 693 200/6-34 new: HB-581, 693 200/7-55 new: HB-581, 693 200/7-55: HB-841, 1511 200/7-10: HB-841, 1511 200/7-15: HB-841 200/7-15: HB-841 200/7-15: HB-841 200/7-15: HB-841 200/8-55: HB-841 120/3a new: SB-662; HB-2154 HB-841 120/3a new: SB-662; HB-2154 HB-200 120/5: SB-458 HB-2199 120/5k: SB-525 HB-1817, 2363 120/6:		
120/2-50: HB-581, 693 200/6-34 new: 120/2-75 new: HB-581, 693 200/7-5: HB-581, 693 200/7-5: 120/2a: HB-841, 1511 200/7-10: HB-841, 1511 HB-534 200/7-15: 120/3: HB-841 200/7-15: 120/3-25: 121, 2188, 2288, 2333, 2442 HB-841 200/8-55: HB-841 120/3a new: 200/9-40: HB-841 120/5: SB-662; HB-2154 HB-2200 200/9-145: HB-2199 120/5k: SB-525 HB-1817, 2363 120/6: 200/9-210: 120/9		200/6-32 new
120/2-75 new: SB-549; HB-581 200/7-5: 120/2a: HB-841, 1511 SB-856 200/7-10: HB-841, 1511 HB-534 200/7-15: HB-841, 1511 120/3: HB-841 SB-522, 524, 856, 1231; HB-18, 1121, 2188, 2288, 2333, 2442 HB-841 120/3a new: 200/9-40: SB-662; HB-2154 HB-2200 120/5: SB-458 HB-2199 120/5k: SB-525 HB-1817, 2363 120/6: 200/9-210: 120/9-210:	120/2-50:	HB-581, 693
SB-549; HB-581 200/7-5: 120/2a: HB-841, 1511 SB-856 200/7-10: 120/2i: HB-841, 1511 HB-534 200/7-15: 120/3: HB-841 SB-522, 524, 856, 1231; HB-18, 200/8-55: 1121, 2188, 2288, 2333, 2442 HB-841 120/3a new: 200/9-40: SB-662; HB-2154 HB-2200 120/5: 200/9-145: SB-458 HB-2199 120/5k: 200/9-195: SB-525 HB-1817, 2363 120/6: 200/9-210:		
120/2a:		200/7-5:
120/2i: HB-841, 1511 HB-534 200/7-15: 120/3: HB-841 SB-522, 524 , 856 , 1231; HB-18, 200/8-55: 1121, 2188, 2288, 2333, 2442 HB-841 120/3a new: 200/9-40: SB-662; HB-2154 HB-2200 120/5: 200/9-145: SB-458 HB-2199 120/5k: 200/9-195: SB-525 HB-1817, 2363 120/6: 200/9-210:		
HB-534 120/3: SB-522, 524 , 856 , 1231; HB-18, 1121, 2188, 2288, 2333, 2442 HB-841 120/3a new: 200/9-40: SB-662; HB-2154 HB-2200 120/5: SB-458 HB-2199 120/5k: SB-525 HB-1817, 2363 120/6: 200/9-210:		
120/3: HB-841 SB-522, 524 , 856 , 1231; HB-18, 200/8-55: 1121, 2188, 2288, 2333, 2442 HB-841 120/3a new: 200/9-40: SB-662; HB-2154 HB-2200 120/5: 200/9-145: SB-458 HB-2199 120/5k: 200/9-195: SB-525 HB-1817, 2363 120/6: 200/9-210:		нв-841, 1511 200/7-15:
1121, 2188, 2288, 2333, 2442 120/3a new: SB-662; HB-2154 120/5: SB-458 HB-2199 120/5k: SB-525 HB-1817, 2363 120/6: HB-841 200/9-40: HB-2200 200/9-145: S00/9-195: HB-1817, 2363		
120/3a new: 200/9-40: SB-662; HB-2154 HB-2200 120/5: 200/9-145: SB-458 HB-2199 120/5k: 200/9-195: SB-525 HB-1817, 2363 120/6: 200/9-210:		
SB-662; HB-2154 HB-2200 120/5: 200/9-145: SB-458 HB-2199 120/5k: 200/9-195: SB-525 HB-1817, 2363 120/6: 200/9-210:		
120/5: 200/9-145: SB-458 HB-2199 120/5k: 200/9-195: SB-525 HB-1817, 2363 120/6: 200/9-210:		
120/5k: 200/9-195: SB-525 HB-1817, 2363 120/6: 200/9-210:	120/5:	200/9-145:
SB-525 HB-1817 , 2363 <i>120/6</i> : <i>200/9-210</i> :		
<i>120/6:</i> 200/9-210:		
SB-673; HB-1920 SB-728	<i>120/6</i> :	200/9-210:
	SB-673; HB-1920	SB-728

	SIATULES AMEND	'	
-	Act/Section:Bill	-	Act/Section:Bill
35—Cont		35—Cont.	
	-37 new:	200/16-	
200/10-	-766 40:		-1269
	-982	200/16-	·728
200/10-	-60:	200/16-	
	-982 , 2198	SB-	
200/10-	- <i>80</i> :		158 new:
	-982		-841
200/10-		200/16-	·160:
	-841 152.		-841
200/10-	-732. -581	200/16-	
	-361 -152 rep.:		-841
	-2219	200/16-	
200/10-	-155:	200/16-	-841 175
	-324		46 , 1233; HB-841
	-230 new:	200/16-	
	-1817 , 2383		-841
200/12-		200/16-	
200/12-	-648 -15:		-841
	-648	200/16-	
200/12-			-841
	-841		.198 new:
200/12-		200/17-	-841 5.
	- 84 ; HB-527		.728; HB-166
200/13		200/18-	
200/14	-923, 984; HB-1720		-846; HB-571
200/14: SR.	-51, 84 ; HB-572, 1817, 2363	200/18-	
200/14	-20.	SB-	-563, 715 ; HB -507, 549, 1295,
	-581		6, 2200
200/15			-47 new:
	1094		l-537
200/15		200/18-	
SB-	-993; HB-1910, 2197, 2220, 2294	200/18-	-846; HB-571 -56
	-48 new:		-846; HB-166, 571
200/15	-2219 -60:	200/18-	
	-162		-846; HB-166, 571
200/15		200/18-	
	-275, 992		-846; HB-166, 528 , 571
200/15			-66 new:
	-1817	200/18-	-846; HB-571
	-143 new:		-70. -846; HB-166, 571
200/15	-535; HB-1431		-72 new:
	-1236; HB-581 , 808, 1513 , 1533.		-166
200/15		200/18-	
SB	.35 , 36 , 51, 157, 164; HB-167 ,	SB-	-846; HB-571
317	7, 381 , 808, 961, 1269	200/18-	-85:
	-174 new:		-846; HB-166, 571
	1-247	200/18-	
200/15			-846; HB-166, 571 - <i>103 new:</i>
	-937, 1075, 1094 , 1214; H B -20, l, 808, 841		-103 new: -1160
200/15		200/18-	
	-515; HB-45 , 112, 623, 1269 , 2327		-846; HB-166, 571
200/16		200/18-	
SB			-373
200/16		200/18-	
SB	-81; HB- 841, 1514	нв	-631

STATULES AMEN	DED (ILCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
35—Cont.	35—Cont.
200/18-155:	200/21-15:
SB-1235; HB-2117, 2452	HB-1283
200/18-162 new:	200/21-30:
SB-645; HB-2410	SB-645
200/18-165:	200/21-105:
	SB-973; HB-104
SB-51, 515, 677 , 728; HB-275	200/21-135:
200/18-170:	SB-523; HB-1119
HB-524	200/21-260:
200/18-176 new:	SB-465; HB-1118, 1121
HB-507	200/21-263 new:
200/18-181 new:	SB-1193
SB-616	200/21-295:
200/18-182 new:	HB-883
SB-563; HB-549	200/21-310:
200/18-183:	SB-973; HB-104, 883
HB-1269	200/21-345:
<i>200/18-184:</i>	HB-883, 1826, 2362
HB-1269	200/21-405:
<i>200/18-185:</i>	
SB-51, 81, 310, 435 , 436, 515, 563,	HB-883, 884 200/22-20:
564, 667, 728; HB-549, 847, 1384 ,	
1427, 1448, 1454, 1554, 1616, 1640,	HB-1419
1641 , 1696, 2110	200/22-30:
200/18-186 new:	HB-1419
SB-310	200/23-20:
200/18-192 new:	HB-1118
HB-2110	200/23-23 new:
200/18-195:	HB-2383
HB-1384	200/23-25:
	SB-1223
200/18-200 rep.:	200/27-16 new:
SB-645	SB-21
200/18-212:	200/27-20 rep.:
HB-2110	SB-1209
200/18-213:	200/27-23 new:
SB-728	SB-1209
200/18-215:	<i>200/27-30:</i>
HB-847	SB-1209
200/18-230:	<i>200/27-35:</i>
HB-1821	SB-1209
200/18-242 new:	200/27-40:
SB-728	SB-371, 1209
<i>200/18-249:</i>	200/27-55:
SB-645	SB-1209
200/18-255:	200/27-90 new:
SB-645	HB-1048
200/20-10:	200/30-25:
HB-2196	HB-1513
200/20-12 new:	405/6:
HB-1396	HB-9 61
200/20-15:	405/16:
SB-645	SB-785
200/20-25:	505/1.1:
SB-680	HB-485
200/20-35:	505/1.9:
HB-1118	HB-369
200/20-35 rep.:	505/2a:
200/20-33 rep.: HB-1118	SB-525
200/20-180 rep.:	505/3:
HB-1393	SB-856 ; HB-2188
200/20-185 rep.:	505/3a:
HB-1393	SB-856 ; HB -2188

	or (Tres)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
35—Cont.	35—Cont.
505/3b:	620/11:
SB-856; HB-2188	SB-856 ; HB-961, 2188, 2230
505/3c:	625/4:
SB-856; HB-2188	SB-804; HB-709
505/4c rep.:	<i>625/5:</i>
HB-2188	SB-856
505/8:	<i>625/6:</i>
SB-82 ; HB-248 , 1387, 2000, 2510	SB-856
505/13:	625/11:
SB-856; HB-2188	SB-856 ; HB-961, 2188, 2230
505/13a.7:	630/2:
SB-856 ; HB-2188	SB-525, 614; HB-516, 1817
505/13a.8 new:	630/3:
SB-856 ; HB-2188	HB-449, 452 , 654, 2396
515/1:	630/4:
HB-1120	HB-449, 452 , 654, 2396
520/Act rep.:	630/5:
HB-1393	SB-785
610/2a.1 rep.:	630/6:
SB-996; HB-1147 , 1739	SB-576, 804; HB-449, 452 , 654, 709
610/5:	630/9:
SB-856	SB-856
610/6:	630/10:
SB-856 610/11:	SB-856
	630/15:
SB-856 ; HB-961, 2188, 2230 615/1.	SB-856 ; HB-961, 2188 635/10:
SB-525, 614, 804; HB-516, 709	HB-1817
615/2a.1:	635/15:
SB-55; HB-362	HB-1817
615/3:	635/20:
SB-804; HB-709	HB-1817
615/5:	635/22 new:
SB-856	HB-1817
615/6:	635/24 new:
SB-856	HB-1817
615/11:	635/25:
SB-856; HB-961, 2188, 2230	HB-1817
620/1:	635/27 new:
SB-55, 525, 614; HB-362, 516	HB-1817
620/1a new:	635/27.5 new:
SB-55; HB-362	HB-1817
620/2 rep.:	635/27.10 new:
SB-55; HB-362	HB-1817
620/2a.1:	635/27.15 new:
SB-55; HB-362	HB-1817
620/2a.2:	635/27.20 new:
SB-55; HB-362	HB-1817
620/2a.3 rep.:	635/27.25 new:
SB-55; HB-362	HB-1817
620/3:	635/27.30 new:
SB-804; HB-709	HB-1817
620/3 rep.:	635/27.35 new:
SB-55; HB-362	HB-1817
620/4.5 new:	635/27.40 new:
HB-361	HB-1817
620/5:	635/27.45 new:
SB-55, 856; HB-362	HB-1817
620/6:	635/27.50 new:
SB-856	HB-1817
620/7:	635/27.55 new:
SB-55; HB-362	HB-1817

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
35—Cont.	40—Cont.
705/2.5 new:	5/1-119 new:
HB-961	HB-2185
<i>735/3-3:</i> SB-856 ; HB-452 , 654, 2191	5/1A-101 new: HB-23 , 563, 2187
735/3-4:	5/1A-102 new:
SB-1061	HB-23 , 563, 2187
<i>735/3-7:</i> SB-785; HB-1425	5/1A-103 new:
·	HB-23 , 563, 2187 5/1A-104 new:
PENSIONS	HB-23, 563
5/4-1	5/1A-105 new:
5/Art. rep.: HB-23, 563	HB-23 , 563 5/1A-106 new:
5/Art.:	HB-23, 563
HB-23 , 563, 2187	5/1A-107 new:
5/Div. rep.:	HB-23 , 563
HB-23 , 563 <i>5/1-101:</i>	5/1A-108 new: HB-23 , 563
HB-1296	5/1A-109 new:
5/1-101.1:	HB-23, 563
SB-97; HB-23 , 563 5/1-101.2 new:	5/1A-110 new:
SB-97; HB-23 , 563	HB-23 , 563 5/1 A -111 new:
5/1-101.3 new:	HB-23, 563
SB-97; HB-23 , 563	5/1A-112 new:
<i>5/1-101.4 new:</i> SB -97; HB-23, 563	HB-23 , 563
5/1-110:	5/1A-113 new: HB-23 , 563
HB-660, 849	5/2-109:
5/1-111: SB-666	HB-1053
5/1-113:	5/2-110:
SB-97, 194, 539, 667; HB-23, 488,	SB-667 5/2-117.4 new:
563, 1641	SB-667; HB-1138
<i>5/1-113.1 new:</i> S B- 97; HB-23 , 563	5/2-123:
5/1-113.2 new:	SB-115, 665 , 667
SB-97; HB-23 , 563	5/2-126.1: SB-312, 665
5/1-113.3 new:	5/2-156:
SB-97; HB-23 , 563 5/1-113.4 new:	SB-553
SB-97; HB-23 , 563	5/3-101:
5/1-113.5 new:	HB-2186 5/3-102:
SB-97; HB-23 , 563 5/1-113.6 new:	SB-97; HB-23 , 563
SB-97; HB-23 , 563	<i>5/3-105:</i>
5/1-113.7 new:	HB-2186
SB-97; HB-23 , 563	5/3-108.2 new: SB-97; HB-23 , 563
<i>5/1-113.8 new:</i> S B- 97; HB-23, 563	5/3-108.3 new:
5/1-113.9 new:	SB-97; HB-23 , 563
SB-97; HB-23 , 563	5/3-109: HP 503
5/1-113.10 new: SB-97; HB-23 , 563	HB-593 5/3-109.1:
5/1-113.11 new:	HB-593
SB-97; HB-23 , 563	5/3-110:
5/1-113.12 new:	HB-593 5/3-110.2:
HB-23 5/1-116:	SB-667
SB-101; HB-366	<i>5/3-110.3:</i>
5/1-118 new:	HB-1523
SB-101, 152, 1051; HB-366 , 1612,	<i>5/3-110.5:</i> HB-313, 1523
2185	110-313, 1323

	Charter Act/Section Pill
Chapter Act/Section:Bill 40—Cont.	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
5/3-110.6;	40 —Cont. 5/4-108.1;
SB-1199; HB-313 , 403, 590, 804,	SB-667
2047	5/4-109:
5/3-110.7 new:	HB-511
HB-593	<i>5/4-109.1:</i>
<i>5/3-111:</i>	SB-752; HB-313 , 510, 2047
HB-593 , 835, 836, 1091, 2467	<i>5/4-109.2:</i>
<i>5/3-111.1:</i>	SB-752
SB-302; HB-836, 1108, 1868	5/4-110; IID 659
5/3-111.2 new:	HB-658 5/4-110.1:
HB-954	HB-658
5/3-112: HP 835 1001 1472 2467	5/4-113:
HB-835, 1091, 1472, 2467 5/3-112.1 new:	SB-752
HB-836	5/4-114:
5/3-114.1:	HB-659, 1615
HB-1472	5/4-114.6 new:
5/3-114.2:	HB-858 5/4-115.1:
HB-1472	HB-313 , 510, 2047
5/3-114.3:	5/4-117.2 new:
HB-858	HB-921
<i>5/3-114.4:</i> SB-302; HB-858, 1108	<i>5/4-121:</i>
5/3-115:	SB-260; HB-512
HB-1091, 1694	5/4-121 rep.:
5/3-116:	HB-2186
HB-1091	<i>5/4-123:</i> SB-97; HB-23 , 563
<i>5/3-120</i> :	5/4-128:
SB-343	SB-97; HB-23 , 563, 1084
5/3-121:	5/4-134:
HB-858 5/3-124.3 new:	SB-97; HB-23 , 563
HB-1091	5/4-138:
5/3-128 rep.:	SB-553
HB-2186	5/4-141.1 new: SB-260
5/3-129 rep.:	5/5-114:
HB-2186	SB-63, 334; HB-300, 345
5/3-130:	<i>5/5-132:</i>
HB-1091	SB-335, 337; HB-303, 343
<i>5/3-130 rep.:</i> HB-2186	5/5-132.3 new:
5/3-132:	SB-336; HB-304
SB-97; HB-23 , 563	<i>5/5-136:</i> HB-1269 , 2046
5/3-135:	5/5-152.1:
SB-97; HB-23 , 563, 1084	HB-1641
5/3-143:	5/5-156.1 new:
SB-97; HB-23 , 563	SB-1194; HB-2309
5/3-147: SD 553	5/5-157:
SB-553 5/4-101:	SB-332; HB-344
HB-2186	5/5-167.5: HB-313 , 1742, 2047
5/4-103:	5/5-168:
SB-260	SB-338; HB-302
<i>5/4-105:</i>	5/5-178:
HB-2186	SB-339; HB-301
5/4-105c new:	5/5-179:
SB-97; HB-23 , 563	SB-333; HB-346
5/4-105d new: SB-97; HB-23 , 563	5/5-227: SB-553
5/4-108:	5/5-230:
HB-657, 1919	SB-667
,	52 40 ,

CL.	SIAIOIES AMENI		
	pter Act/Section:Bill		pter Act/Section:Bill
40-	Cont. 5/5-236:	40~	-Cont. 5/7-109.3:
	HB-403, 804, 2382		SB-486, 665 , 717; HB-151, 802, 803
	5/5-237:		5/7-111:
	HB-313		SB-665, 717
	5/6-111:		5/7-113:
	HB-120, 769		SB-665, 717
	5/6-125 rep.:		5/7-116:
	HB-2185		SB-665 , 717; HB-947, 979
	5/6-126 rep.:		5/7-118:
	HB-2185		SB-665 , 717; HB-150
	5/6-127 rep.: HB-2185		5/7-132: SB-667; HB-803, 1519, 1641
	5/6-128:		5/7-132.2:
	HB-119, 227, 2185		SB-665, 717
	5/6-128.2:		5/7-137:
	HB-122, 769		SB-717
	5/6-128.4:		<i>5/7-137.1</i> :
	HB-121, 769		HB-2481
	5/6-141.1:		<i>5/7-139</i> :
	HB-1033, 2185		SB-64, 221, 665 , 717; HB-716
	5/6-142:		5/7-139.1:
	HB-2185 5/6-150:		SB-667 5/7-139.7:
	HB-1034, 2185		HB-1523
	5/6-151:		5/7-139.8:
	HB-2185		HB-313, 403, 590, 804, 2047
	5/6-151.1:		5/7-139.9 new:
	HB-34, 123, 2185		SB-448; HB-593
	5/6-152:		5/7-141:
	HB-2185		SB-717; HB-949, 1683
	5/6-154: HB-2185		5/7-141.1: SB-195, 273, 667; HB-199, 313 ,
	5/6-158:		1453, 2047, 2481
	HB-2185		5/7-142.1:
	5/6-160 rep.:		HB-1523
	HB-2185		<i>5/7-145:</i>
	<i>5/6-162:</i>		SB-665, 717
	HB-2185		5/7-145.1 new:
	5/6-163.1 new:		SB-803; HB-313 , 756
	HB-2185 5/6-164:		5/7-145.2 new: SB-803; HB-313, 756
	HB-226, 770, 2185		5/7-146:
	5/6-164.1:		SB-717
	HB-313		5/7-152:
	5/6-164.2:		SB-717; HB-967
	HB-313 , 769, 1742, 2047		5/7-153.5:
	5/6-178:		HB-950
	HB-2185		5/7-156: SB-717; HB-942
	5/6-202: HB-1152		5/7-157:
	5/6-209:		HB-943
	HB-2185		5/7-158:
	5/6-210.1:		H B- 150
	HB-1032		5/7-164:
	5/6-210.2 new:		HB-150, 943
	HB-1032		<i>5/7-169</i> : HB-946
	5/6-221: SB-553		5/7-171:
	5/6-224:		SB-654, 665 , 667, 717; HB-642,
	SB-667		1519, 1641
	5/7-109:		<i>5/7-172:</i>
	HB-593		SB-665 , 717; HB-150

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
40— <i>Cont.</i>	40—Cont.
5/7-174:	5/9-121.1:
HB-846	SB-667 5/9-121.10:
<i>5/7-175.1:</i> HB- 846	HB-804
5/7-199.3 new:	5/9-121.13:
SB-654, 665 , 717; HB-642	HB-313
5/7-205:	5/9-121.15 new:
HB-150	HB-1641
5/7-206:	<i>5/9-128.1:</i> HB -1104, 1405
HB-150	5/9-133:
5/7-219:	HB-313 , 1406, 2047
SB-553 5/8-101:	<i>5/9-133.1</i> :
SB-995	HB-313 , 1406, 2047
5/8-125:	5/9-134:
HB-15	HB-1406
<i>5/8-137:</i>	5/9-134.3 new: SB-667; HB-313
HB-13, 160	5/9-146.1:
5/8-137.1:	HB-1406
HB-13, 160	5/9-146.2 new:
5/8-138: SB-667; HB-17, 68, 160, 313, 1641 ,	HB-313 , 929, 1406, 2047
2047	5/9-149:
5/8-138.3 new:	SB-924
SB-667; HB-1641	<i>5/9-170:</i> HB- 1405
<i>5/8-139:</i>	5/9-179.3:
HB-15	HB-313, 593, 931, 1406, 2047
5/8-150.1:	5/9-186.1 new:
SB-667; HB-17, 68, 313 , 1641 , 2047 5/8-154:	HB-846
SB-667; HB-1641	5/9-219:
5/8-158:	SB-925; HB-1405 5/9-220:
HB-15	HB-1405
<i>5/8-159</i> :	5/9-220.1 new:
SB-667; HB-68, 313, 1641, 2047	HB-1641
5/8-164.1:	<i>5/9-235:</i>
HB-1742, 2047 5/8-173:	SB-553
HB-15	5/10-104.1: SB-667
5/8-193.1 new:	5/11-110:
HB-846	HB-15
<i>5/8-201:</i>	<i>5/11-124:</i>
HB-15	HB-15
5/8-226: SB 447. HB 1441	<i>5/11-125.1:</i>
SB-667; HB-1641 5/8-226.1:	SB-667 5/11-125.8 new:
SB-667	3/11-125.8 new: HB-15
5/8-230:	5/11-133.2 new:
HB-15	SB-667; HB-1641
5/8-230.6 new:	<i>5/11-134</i> :
HB-15	SB-667; HB-16, 69, 313 , 1641 , 2047
5/8-233:	5/11-134.1:
HB-15 5/8-244.1:	HB-14 <i>5/11-134.2:</i>
HB-160	HB-15
5/8-251:	5/11-134.3:
SB-553	HB-14
5/9-101:	5/11-145.1:
HB-313 , 2047	SB-667; HB-16, 69, 313 , 1641 , 2047
5/9-120.1 new:	5/11-149; SD 667, HD 1641
HB-313 , 930, 2047	SB-667; HB-1641

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
40—Cont.	40—Cont.
5/11-153:	5/14-103.04:
HB-15	SB-667; HB-1641
5/11-154:	5/14-103.05:
SB-667; HB-69, 313, 1641 , 2047 <i>5/11-160.1</i> :	SB-115, 665 5/14-103.12:
HB-313, 1742, 2047	SB-257; HB-110 , 801, 827
5/11-169:	5/14-104:
HB-15	SB-259, 665, 667, 914; HB-295, 313,
5/11-190:	477, 576, 1463, 1641 , 1827, 2047
HB-15 5/11-215:	5/14-104.7:
SB-667; HB-1641	SB-138; HB-1496, 2052 5/14-104.9:
5/11-217:	HB-2389
HB-15	5/14-104.10 new:
5/11-221:	SB-667, 906; HB-313, 403, 590,
HB-15 5/11-221.3 new:	1641 , 2047
HB-15	5/14-105.1:
5/11-230:	SB-667; HB-1138 5/14-105.3:
SB-553	SB-667
5/12-127.1:	5/14-105.6:
SB-667 5/12-133.1:	HB-1523
HB-12, 2444	5/14-105.7 new:
5/12-133.5 new:	HB-1641
HB-2443	5/14-107: HB-2320
5/12-166:	5/14-108:
HB-2443 5/12-191:	SB-115, 257, 665; HB-110, 727, 827,
SB-553	1856
5/13-204:	5/14-110:
SB-539; HB-488	SB-133, 135, 649, 998, 1199; HB-312, 403, 575, 590, 804, 1287,
5/13-207:	1376, 1462, 1523, 1611, 1856, 2047,
SB-539; HB-488 5/13-208:	2382
SB-539; HB-488	5/14-114:
5/13-301:	SB-134, 257, 905; HB-827, 2337
SB-539; HB-488	<i>5/14-118:</i> SB-136 , 665, 669
5/13-302:	5/14-119:
SB-539; HB-488 <i>5/13-304:</i>	SB-257, 665 , 669, 907; HB-114, 115,
SB-539; HB-488	827, 2337
<i>5/13-305:</i>	5/14-120:
SB-539; HB-488	SB-136, 137, 665 , 669 5/14-121:
5/13-306: SB 530: HB 488	SB-257, 907; HB-114, 115, 827, 2337
SB-539; HB-488 5/13-308:	5/14-128:
SB-539; HB-488	SB-137, 665 , 669
<i>5/13-309:</i>	5/14-130:
SB-539; HB-488	SB-115, 665 ; HB-2393 <i>5/14-131:</i>
5/13-310: SB-539; HB-488	HB-110
5/13-314:	<i>5/14-133:</i>
SB-539; HB-488	SB-115, 257, 665
5/13-401:	5/14-133.1:
SB-539; HB-488	SB-312, 665 5/14-134:
5/13-402: SB-539; HB-488	HB-846
5/13-801:	<i>5/14-134.1:</i>
SB-667	HB-846
5/13-807:	5/14-149:
SB-553	SB-553

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
40—Cont.	40—Cont.
5/14-149.2 new:	5/15-153.2:
HB-22, 848	SB-499, 667; HB-110, 914, 1269,
<i>5/15-106:</i>	1641
SB-304, 485, 795 ; HB-1641	5/15-153.3:
5/15-107:	SB-498; HB-913
SB-210, 665 ; HB-1296	5/15-154: SP 210, 665, HP 1206, 2450
5/15-112: SB-499, 667; HB-110 , 719, 765, 899,	SB-210, 665 ; HB-1296, 2450 5/15-157:
914, 1096, 1641	SB-210, 257, 311, 499, 665 , 667;
5/15-113.2:	HB-110 , 313 , 912, 914, 1296, 1641 ,
SB-499, 667; HB-110, 914, 1641	2047
<i>5/15-113.3:</i>	<i>5/15-157.1:</i>
SB-499, 667; HB-110 , 914, 1641	SB-311, 665 ; HB-313 , 912, 2047
5/15-113.4: SP 400 667: UP 110 014 1641	5/15-158.2: SB-210, 665 ; HB-1296
SB-499, 667; HB-110 , 914, 1641 5/ <i>15-113.5:</i>	5/15-158.3 new:
HB-110, 1641	SB-1101
5/15-113.6:	<i>5/15-159:</i>
HB-1274	HB-846
5/15-113.7:	5/15-159.1 new;
SB-499, 667; HB-110 , 914, 1641	HB-846
5/15-125: SB-499, 667; HB-110, 914, 1641	5/15-165: SB-210, 665 ; HB-1296
5/15-131:	5/15-167:
SB-665 , 669	SB-101; HB-366
<i>5/15-134</i> :	5/15-167.2:
SB-210, 498, 665 ; HB-110 , 913, 1296	SB-499, 667; HB-110, 914, 1641
.5/15-134.2:	5/15-168.1 new:
SB-667 5/15-135:	SB-499, 667, HB-110, 914, 1641 5/15-185:
SB-498; HB-110 , 913	SB-37, 499, 665 , 667, HB-110 , 914,
5/15-135.1 new:	1641
HB-1296, 2384, 2388	<i>5/15-187:</i>
<i>5/15-136:</i>	SB-553
SB-210, 257, 498, 650, 665 , 667;	5/15-190:
HB-110 , 727, 827, 913, 1269 , 1296,	SB-499, 667; HB-110 , 914, 1641
2048, 2337, 2450 5/15-136.2:	<i>5/15-191:</i> S B-4 99, 667; HB-110, 914, 1641
SB-498, 667; HB-110 , 913, 1641	5/16-106:
5/15-136.3:	SB-665; HB-1269
HB-1878, 2337	<i>5/16-127:</i>
5/15-136.4 new:	SB-667, 926; HB-313 , 580, 589,
SB-210, 282, 288, 665 ; HB-1095, 1296	1495, 2047 <i>5/16-131.1:</i>
5/15-136.5 new:	SB-665, 667; HB-2049
SB-282	5/16-133:
5/15-139:	SB-257; HB-727, 827
SB-499; HB-914	<i>5/16-133.1:</i>
5/15-141:	SB-257; HB-827, 2337
SB-665 ; HB-1296	5/16-140:
5/15-142: SB-665 ; HB-1296	SB-665 , 667, 669; HB- 713, 1641 5/16-141:
5/15-143:	HB-313, 2039, 2047
SB-499, 667; HB-110, 914, 1641	5/16-143:
5/15-144 rep.:	SB-665
SB-499, 667; HB-914	5/16-143.1:
5/15-145:	SB-257; HB-827, 2337
SB-257, 498, 650, 665 , 669; HB-827, 913, 2337	<i>5/16-149.3:</i> HB-2330
5/15-146:	5/16-151:
SB-210, 498, 665 ; HB-913, 1296	SB-665, 668
, , ,	•

	DED (IECS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section; Bill
40—Cont.	40—Cont.
5/16-152:	5/17-123: UB 1005
SB-257	HB-1005 5/17-124:
5/16-152.1:	HB-1005
SB-665 5/16-154:	5/17-125:
SB-665	HB-1005
5/16-155:	<i>5/17-126:</i>
SB-665, 668	HB-1005
5/16-158.1:	5/17-127:
SB-665, 668	SB-645; HB-356, 452, 654, 1005
<i>5/16-163:</i>	5/17-127.1:
SB-145; HB-251, 1296, 1641 , 2328	HB-1005
<i>5/16-165</i> :	<i>5/17-129:</i> SB-645; HB-452, 654, 1005
SB-145; HB-251, 1296, 2328	5/17-130:
5/16-169.1 new:	HB-1005
SB-665 , 668	5/17-130.1:
5/16-179:	HB-1005
SB-101, 665 , 668; HB-366 , 755	<i>5/17-131:</i>
5/16-181.3 new:	HB-1005
SB-665 , 668 5/16-185:	<i>5/17-132:</i>
SB-665, 668	HB-1005
5/16-187:	5/17-133:
SB-665, 668	HB-1005 5/17-134:
5/16-199:	HB-313, 372, 1005
SB-553	5/17-134.1 new:
5/17-105.1 new:	SB-665
HB-1005	5/17-135:
5/17-106:	нв-1005
HB-313, 409, 1005 5/17-108:	<i>5/17-137:</i>
SB-645; HB-452 , 654	HB-1005
5/17-114:	5/17-138:
HB-1005	HB-1005 5/17-139:
<i>5/17-114.1:</i>	HB-1005
SB-667	5/17-140:
<i>5/17-115:</i>	HB-1005
HB-313, 372, 1005	5/17-141:
5/17-116:	HB-1005
HB-355, 376, 727, 827, 1005	5/17-142:
5/17-116.1: SB-601, 665 ; HB-313 , 354, 1005	HB-1005
5/17-116.3:	5/17-142.1: HB-371, 1005
SB-274	5/17-143.1:
5/17-116.4:	HB-1005
SB-667	<i>5/17-144:</i>
5/17-116.7 new:	HB-1005
SB-635; HB-357	5/17-145:
5/17-117: HB 212-272-1005	HB-1005
HB-313, 372, 1005 5/17-117.1:	5/17-146: SB-101; HB-313 , 366 , 372, 1005
HB-372, 1005	5/17-146.1:
5/17-118:	SB-101; HB-313, 366, 372, 1005
HB-1005	5/17-146.2:
5/17-119:	HB-1005
HB-373, 384, 827, 1005 , 2337	5/17-147:
5/17-120: HB 212 272 1005	HB-1005
HB-313 , 372, 1005 5/17-122:	<i>5/17-149:</i> HB-313 , 409, 1005
HB-313, 372, 376, 385, 827, 1005,	5/17-149.1:
2337	SB-553
	

STATUTES AM	ENDED (ILCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
40—Cont.	LOCAL GOVERNMENT
5/17-150:	50
HB-1005	20/1:
5/17-151:	HB-1602
HB-1005	20/22.1:
5/17-153:	SB-596; HB-794
HB-1005	105/3:
5/17-154:	SB-70, 234, 270, 594
HB-1005	105/3.2:
5/17-156:	SB-234
HB-1005	110/2:
5/17-156.1:	HB-2424
HB-373	125/5:
<i>5/17-158:</i>	HB-1752, 2217
HB-1005	135/10:
<i>5/18-112:</i>	SB-760
SB-448, 667; HB-1625	205/4:
<i>5/18-112.1:</i>	HB-1916
SB-667	<i>310/1:</i> SB-607 ; H B -910
5/18-112.6 new:	310/3:
SB-449, 665	SB-607; HB-910
<i>5/18-123:</i>	310/4:
HB-23	SB-607 ; HB-910
5/18-133.1:	310/5:
SB-312, 665	HB-39
5/18-163:	330/3:
SB-553	SB-307 ; HB-641, 677
5/21-103:	445/2:
SB-115, 665	HB-1270
5/21-109:	705/1:
SB-115, 665 5/21-115:	HB-594
SB-115, 665	705/2:
5/22-307:	SB-762 ; HB-594 705/5.1 new:
SB-194 , 656; HB-7 18, 1244, 1278	HB-2288
5/22-1001:	705/5.2 new:
HB-356	HB-2288
5/22-1003:	705/6:
HB-356	HB-594
5/22A-109:	705/8.1:
HB-846	SB-762 ; HB-594
<i>5/22A-112:</i>	705/8.2:
SB-101; HB-366	SB-762
5/22A-114:	705/8.3 new:
SB-101; HB-366	HB-744 705/9:
5/24-109;	703/9: HB-1913
HB-1269	705/10.1:
15/1.1:	SB-762
SB-210, 645, 665 ; HB-1296	705/10.2 new:
15/1.4 new:	SB-100
SB-423 ; HB-708	705/10.5 new:
<i>327/40-15:</i> HB-1485	SB-369
11D-1403	705/15 new:
INTERSTATE COMPACTS	HB-1538
45	725/2:
50/2:	HB-1485
HB-1270	<i>725/3.2:</i> HB- 1321
105/9 new:	725/3.8:
HB-857, 1193	HB-2251
:,	112 2271

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
50—Cont.	55—Cont.
740/9:	5/3-6015.1 new:
HB-820	HB-2240
740/10: HB 820	5/3-6036: SB-106; HB-307
HB-820 <i>740/11:</i>	5/3-6039:
HB-820	SB-1002
750/0.01:	5/3-7002:
HB-267, 646	SB-509; HB-2245
<i>750/1:</i>	<i>5/3-7005:</i>
SB-761; HB-617	SB-509; HB-2245
750/2.02:	5/3-9005:
HB-617 750/2.08:	SB-182, 845; HB-1891 5/3-9006:
SB-1120	HB-1188
750/2.20 new:	5/3-10005.1:
HB-617	HB-1604
750/2.25 new:	<i>5/3-10005.2:</i>
HB-617	HB-1605
750/2.30 new:	5/3-15003:
HB-617 750/5:	HB-547 5/3-15003.5:
750/5. HB-617	HB-2246
750/6.2 new:	5/3-15012:
HB- 617	SB-509; HB-2241
750/6.3 new:	5/4-2001:
HB-617	HB-645, 1123 , 1269
750/14:	5/4-2003:
HB-617 750/15.2:	SB-182 5/4-3001:
HB-172	HB-1123
750/15.3:	5/4-6001:
HB-617	HB-1123
750/15.3-1 new:	5/4-6003:
HB-617	HB-2184
750/15.4:	5/4-8002: HB-2184
SB-382; HB-617, 1837 750/15.4-1 new:	5/4-12002:
HB-617	HB-2188
	<i>5/5-1006:</i>
COUNTIES	SB-374; HB-533, 599
55	5/5-1006.5:
5/Art.:	SB-374; HB-353 , 533, 581 , 599, 1417 , 1817 , 2363
SB-596 5/1-1001:	5/5-1008.5 new:
HB-1606	SB-677; HB-687, 1067
5/2-3015 new:	5/5-1009.5 new:
SB-111	HB-2116
5/2-4010 new:	5/5-1015:
SB-111	HB-1231
<i>5/3-2008:</i> S B- 991	<i>5/5-1022:</i> SB-596; HB-281, 1018
5/3-3018:	5/5-1031.1:
HB-1671	HB-1269
<i>5/3-4006:</i>	<i>5/5-1035.1:</i>
SB-776	HB-1461, 2000
5/3-5018:	5/5-1035.3 new:
HB-1280 , 2188	HB-2000 5/5-1041:
5/3-5036.5 new: HB-1707	5/5-1041: SB-920; HB-2161
5/3-6001.5 new:	5/5-1041.2 new:
SB-509	SB-929

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
55—Cont.	55—Cont.
5/5-1042:	5/5-12003:
SB-920; HB-2161	SB-749; HB-1269, 1901
<i>5/5-1047:</i>	5/5-12009.5 new:
HB-1399	SB-155
5/5-1047.5 new:	5/5-15006:
HB-1399 5/5-1052.5 new:	SB-373 5/5-23023:
SB-596	SB-373
5/5-1060:	5/5-31014:
SB-106; HB-307	SB-846; HB-571
5/5-1062:	<i>5/5-38008:</i>
HB-565	SB-373
5/5-1062.1: HB-565	5/5-39001: SB-1207; HB-824
5/5-1062.2 new:	5/5-41005 new:
SB-1120; HB-565	SB-596
<i>5/5-1064:</i>	5/5-41010 new:
SB-263	SB-596
5/5-1066:	5/5-41015 new:
HB-1009, 1162 5/5-1069:	SB-596 5/5-41020 new:
HB-333, 1881	SB-596
5/5-1069.2:	5/5-41025 new:
HB-1269	SB-596
5/5-1069.3 new:	5/5-41030 new:
SB-17, 376, 704, 711; HB-11, 107, 535, 919, 974, 1881	SB-596
535, 919, 974, 1881 5/5-1069.5:	5/5-41035 new: SB-596
HB-1269	5/5-41040 new:
5/5-1069.7 new:	SB-596
HB-1421	5/5-41045 new:
5/5-1069.8 new:	SB-596
SB-705; HB-603, 626	5/5-41050 new:
5/5-1071.2 new: HB-583	SB-596
5/5-1080 rep.:	5/5-41055 new: SB-596
SB-106, 596	5/5-41060 new:
5/5-1086.1:	SB-596
SB-112	<i>5/6-3003:</i>
5/5-1095:	SB-373
SB-272, 999 ; HB-1269 5/5-1096:	5/6-3007: SB-373
SB-691	5/6-3012:
5/5-1096.1 new:	SB-373
SB-1120; HB-2398	5/6-4007:
<i>5/5-1097.5:</i>	SB-373
HB-2473	5/6-4008:
5/5-1097.5 new:	SB-373 5/6-31003:
HB-1883 5/5-1121:	SB-607; HB-910
SB-106, 596; HB-1269	5/6-31004:
5/5-1123:	SB-607; HB-910
SB-919; HB-1269, 2161	<i>5/6-31006:</i>
5/5-1124 new:	HB-39
SB-596 5/5-9003 new:	5/6-31006.5 new: HB-39
5/5-9003 new: HB-2373	HB-39 5/11-42-11.5 new:
5/5-12001:	HB-2398
SB-263, 748, 1109 , 1110; HB-739,	85/8:
1188	SB-373
5/5-12001.1 new:	90/55: 3D 373
SB-1109	SB-373

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
55—Cont.	60—Cont.
105/2: SB-373	1/105-10:
105/13:	HB-1190 <i>1/105-30:</i>
НВ-1269	SB-840
TOWNSHIPS	1/110-5:
60	SB-1109
1/Art.:	1/110-10: SB-838
HB-1193	1/125-5:
1/Art.: SB-1203	SB-21
1/15-10:	1/182-5:
SB-106; HB-272	SB-596
1/15-50:	1/182-5 new: SB-307; HB-564
SB-382 1/25-5:	1/185-5:
HB-480	HB-1193
1/25-10:	1/185-10:
HB-1448 <i>1/25-15:</i>	HB-1193 1/185-15:
HB-1448	HB-1193
1/25-20:	1/185-20:
HB-1448	HB-1193
<i>1/25-25:</i> HB-1448	1/185-30: HB-1193
<i>1/30-10:</i>	1/185-35:
HB-1193	HB-1193
1/30-55 rep.: HB-1193	<i>1/185-50:</i>
1/30-80 rep.:	HB-1193
HB-1193	1/185-65: HB-1193
<i>1/30-145:</i> HB-1193	1/200-12 new:
1/30-175 rep.:	HB-1007
HB-1193	1/205-30:
<i>1/35-35:</i> HB-2424	SB-373 1/207-5 new:
11B-2424 1/50-15:	SB-1203
HB-1193	1/207-10 new:
1/50-40:	SB-1203
HB-1193 <i>1/60-5:</i>	1/207-15 new: SB-1203
HB-2424	1/207-20 new:
1/65-5:	SB-1203
HB-1193 1/65-15 rep.:	1/207-25 new:
НВ-1193	SB-1203 1/207-30 new:
1/65-20:	SB-1203
HB-1193 <i>1/70-45:</i>	1/207-35 new:
HB-1193	SB-1203
<i>1/80-20</i> :	1/207-40 new: SB-1203
HB-1193 <i>1/85-10</i> :	1/207-45 new:
HB-2307	SB-1203
<i>1/90-30:</i>	1/207-50 new: SB-1203
HB-1603 1/100-5:	SB-1203 1/235-16 new:
HB-353, 1250	SB-21
1/105-5:	1/255-20 new:
HB-1189	HB-1250

STATUTES AMENDED (ILCS)—Continued				
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill			
MUNICIPALITIES	65—Cont.			
	5/3.1-15-25 rep.:			
65	SB-369			
5/Art.:	5/3.1-35-65:			
HB-1735	HB-1305			
5/Art.1:	5/3.1-35-115:			
SB-574	HB-39			
5/Art.:	5/3.1-50-10:			
SB-574, 971; HB- 1918	HB-1193			
5/Art.:	5/3.1-55-10:			
SB-970; HB-1735	SB-70, 270, 594			
<i>5/1-1-1:</i> HB -1636	5/7-1-1:			
5/1-1-2.1:	SB-1208; HB-1269			
SB-1118; HB-1719	5/7-1-1.1:			
5/1-1-5:	HB-1269			
SB-992	5/7-1-47:			
5/1-1-7:	SB-106			
SB-106; HB-307	5/7-3-6:			
5/1-1-7.1:	SB-687, 688; HB-732, 1374, 1740			
HB-1609	5/8-1-7:			
5/1-2-3:	SB-596			
SB-382	<i>5/8-3-4</i> :			
5/1-2.1-1 new:	HB-2207			
SB-574, 971; HB-1918	5/8-3-13:			
5/1-2.1-2 new:	SB-736; HB-1299			
SB-574 , 971; HB-1918	5/8-3-14:			
5/1-2.1-3 new;	SB-1095			
SB-574, 971; HB-1918	<i>5/8-3-15:</i>			
5/1-2.1-4 new:	HB-2206			
SB-574, 971; HB-1918	<i>5/8-8-2:</i>			
5/1-2.1-5 new:	SB-607 ; HB-910			
SB-574 , 971; HB-1918	<i>5/8-8-4:</i>			
5/1-2.1-6 new:	SB-607 ; HB-910			
SB-574 , 971; HB- 1918	<i>5/8-8-5:</i>			
5/1-2.1-7 new:	HB-39			
SB-574 , 971; HB-1918	5/8-10-3:			
5/1-2.1-8 new:	SB-960; HB-1912			
SB-574 , 971; HB-1918	5/8-10-5:			
5/1-2.1-9 new:	SB-960; HB-1912			
SB-574, 971; HB-1918	5/8-10-6:			
5/1-2.1-10 new:	SB-960; HB-1912			
SB-574	5/8-10-7: SB-960; HB-1912			
5/1-7-1: HP 1011	5/8-10-8.5:			
HB-1011 5/1-9-5:	SB-960; HB-1912			
HB-1608	5/8-10-10:			
5/1-9-6:	SB-960; HB-1912			
HB-1010	5/8-10-13:			
5/2-2-1.1:	SB-960; HB-1912			
HB-1607	5/8-11-1:			
5/2-3-5:	SB-374; HB-533, 599			
HB-353	5/8-11-1.3:			
5/2-3-5a:	SB-374; HB-533, 599			
SB-612	5/8-11-1.6:			
<i>5/2-4-6:</i>	SB-374; HB-533, 599			
HB-821	5/8-11-2:			
<i>5/3.1-10-5:</i>	SB-55; HB-286, 362 , 709 , 988, 1093,			
SB-460; HB-1140	1817 , 1998			
5/3.1-10-50:	5/8-11-6:			
SB-1118 , 1225	HB-1817, 2363			
5/3.1-15-25:	5/8-11-17:			
SB-369	SB-51; HB-254, 468, 1817, 2363			

65—Cont. 5/8-11-21 new: HB-318 5/8-11-22 new: HB-318 5/8-11-23 new: HB-318 5/8-11-23 new: HB-318 5/8-11-24 new: HB-318 5/8-11-25 new: HB-318 5/8-11-24 new: HB-318 5/8-11-25 new: HB-318 5/8-12-27 5/11-12-12 5/11-12-13 5/11-13-13 5/	Cha	upter Act/Section:Bill		apter Act/Section:Bill
5/8-11-21 new: HB-318 HB-318 5/8-11-22 new: HB-318 5/8-11-23 new: HB-318 5/8-11-23 new: HB-318 5/8-11-23 new: HB-318 5/8-11-23 new: HB-319 5/8-11-24 new: HB-310 5/8-11-25 new: HB-310 5/8-11-22 new: HB-310 5/8-11-22 new: HB-310 5/10-1-12: SB-106 5/10-1-18.1: SB-109 5/10-1-18.1: SB-109 5/10-1-19 5/10-1-19 5/10-1-2: SB-333 1881 5/10-4-2.5: HB-1269 5/10-4-2.5: HB-1269 5/10-4-2.5: HB-1269 5/10-4-2.7: HB-1270 5/11-1-12 new: SB-119 5/11-1-12 new: SB-377; HB-240 5/11-1-2: SB-369 5/11-1-2: SB-369 5/11-1-2: SB-369 5/11-1-2: SB-369 5/11-1-2: SB-369 5/11-1-2: SB-369 5/11-1-2: SB-373; HB-240 5/11-4-4: SB-1119 5/11-1-12 new: SB-377; HB-240 5/11-4-4: SB-377; HB-240 5/11-4-4: SB-383 5/11-3-3: SB-373 5/11-5-1.5: HB-1833 5/11-5-1.5: SB-373 5/11-1-12 new: SB-373; HB-255 5/11-4-4-4: SB-399, 400, 401; HB-525, 697, 691, 1378, 1379, 2060, 2379 5/11-1-2-8: SB-373; HB-254, 525, 1378 5/11-1-12 new: SB-373; HB-255, 1378, 1379 5/11-1-12 new: SB-373; HB-525, 1378 5/11-1-12 new: SB-373; HB-525, 2060 5/11-1-14-4: SB-300; HB-5261 5/11-1-15: SB-373; HB-525, 2060 5/11-1-14-4: SB-300; HB-5261 5/11-1-15: 5/11-1-15: 5/11-1-16: SB-371; HB-250, 2060 5/11-1-16: SII-1-16: SII-1-16: SII-1-16: SII-1-16: SII-1-16: SII-1-16: SII-1-16: SII-1-16: SII-1-16: SII-16: SII-174-4-16: SII-16-16: SII-16-				-
HB-318 5/8-11-22 new: HB-318 5/8-11-23 new: HB-318 5/8-11-24 new: HB-318 5/8-11-25 new: HB-318 5/8-11-25 new: HB-318 5/8-11-25 new: HB-318 5/8-11-25 new: HB-318 5/9-2-9: SB-103: HB-1409 5/10-1-12: SB-106 5/10-1-12: SB-106 5/10-1-12: SB-107 5/10-1-12: SB-108 SB-373 5/10-1-147, I new: SB-1194; HB-309 5/10-2-1-6: SB-104, 347 5/10-2-1-6: SB-106, 437 5/10-2-1-6: SB-106, 437 5/10-2-1-12: SB-106, 437 5/10-2-1-14: SB-106, 437 5/10-1-12: SB-106, 437 5/11-3-1-1: SB-109 5/10-4-2-1-1-1: SB-109 5/10-4-2-1-1-1: SB-109 5/10-4-2-2: HB-1209 5/10-4-2-3: HB-1209 5/10-4-2-3: HB-1209 5/10-4-2-3: HB-1209 5/10-4-2-3: SB-333 5/11-3-1: SB-373 5/11-1-12: SB-393 5/11-1-12: SB-399 5/11-1-2-5: SB-373 5/11-1-12: SB-373 5/11-1-12-5: SB-373 5/11-1-12-5: SB-373 5/11-1-12-5: SB-373 5/11-1-12-5: SB-373 5/11-1-12-5: SB-390 5/11-1-2-5: SB-373 5/11-1-12-5: SB-390 5/11-1-2-5: SB-390 5/	UJ		05-	
Sill 19-4				
Sill - 19 - 4.5 new:		5/8-11-22 new:		
HB-318 5/8-1/-24 new: HB-318 5/8-1/-25 new: HB-318 5/9-2-9: SB-103; HB-1409 5/10-1-12: SB-106 5/10-1-12: SB-106 5/10-1-18.1: SB-397 5/10-1-18.1: SB-397 5/10-1-47.1 new: SB-1194; HB-2309 5/10-2.1-6: SB-106, 437 5/10-2.1-6: HB-1270 5/10-2.1-6: HB-1270 5/10-2.1-16: SB-106, 437 5/10-2.1-16: SB-38-37 5/10-2.1-16: SB-38-39 5/10-4-2.1-16: SB-39-39 5/10-4-2.1-16: SB-39-39 5/10-4-2.1-16: SB-309 5/10-4-2.2: HB-1269 5/10-4-2.3 new: SB-17, 376, 704, 711; HB-11, 107, 535, 919, 974, 1881 5/11-3-1: SB-309 5/11-1-2: SB-309 5/11-1-2: SB-309 5/11-1-2: SB-309 5/11-1-2: SB-309 5/11-4-4: SB-3119 5/11-1-12 new: SB-377; HB-2240 5/11-4-12 SB-369 5/11-4-12 SB-373		HB-318		HB-1399
Sill-12-20 new: HB-318 HB-207, 796 HB-318 HB-307, 796 HB-318 HB-300 Sill-20-13:		5/8-11-23 new:		
HB-318 5/8-1/-25 new: HB-318 5/9-2-9: HB-318 5/9-2-9: HB-318 5/9-2-9: HB-318 5/10-1-12: HB-319 5/10-1-12: HB-310 5/10-1-12: SB-106 5/10-1-18.1: SB-373 5/10-1-18.1: SB-373 5/10-1-18.1: SB-373 5/10-1-18.1: SB-106, 437 5/10-2.1-6: HB-1192 5/10-2.1-6: HB-1270 5/10-2.1-6: HB-1270 5/10-2.1-14: SB-106, 437 5/11-3.1-1: HB-103 5/11-3.1-1: HB-103 5/11-3.1-1: HB-103 5/11-4-2: HB-333, 1881 5/11-4-2: HB-1269 5/10-4-2.8 new: SB-705, HB-603, 626 5/11-1-2: SB-369 5/11-1-2: SB-37; HB-603, 626 5/11-1-2: SB-37; HB-2240 5/11-4-4: SB-37; HB-2240 5/11-4-4-5: SB-373 5/11-1-2: SB-373 5/11-1-2: SB-373 5/11-1-2: SB-373 5/11-1-2: SB-373 5/11-1-2: SB-373 5/11-1-2-5. new: SB-299 5/11-12-8: SB-920 5/11-12-8: SB-920 5/11-13-1: SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5/11-74, 4-7: SB-373 5/11-12-8: SB-373 5/11-12-				
Sign 1-25 new HB-318 Sign 1-20 HB-318 Sign 1-20 Sign				
HB-318 Sp2-29 SB-103 HB-1409 Sp3-104				
SB-103				
BB-103; HB-1409 5/10-1-12:				
Sh 106				
SB-106 5/10-1-18.1: SB-397 5/10-1-47.1 new: SB-1194; HB-2309 5/10-2.1-6: SB-106, 437 5/10-2.1-6: HB-1192 5/10-2.1-8: SB-437 5/10-2.1-8: SB-437 5/10-2.1-14: SB-364 5/10-4-2.1-14: SB-106, 437 5/10-4-2.1-15: SB-106, 437 5/10-4-2.1-15: SB-106, 437 5/10-4-2.1-15: SB-108 5/10-4-2.1-15: SB-109 5/10-4-2.3 new: SB-1126 5/10-4-2.8 new: SB-1126 5/10-4-2.8 new: SB-1127 5/11-1-2: SB-369 5/11-1-8: SB-119 5/11-1-12 new: SB-377 5/11-1-12 new: SB-389 5/11-1-12 new: SB-399, 400, 401; HB-525, 697, 698, 1378, 1379, 2060, 2379 5/11-1-12-1: SB-399 5/11-1-12-1: SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5/11-1-12-1: SB-399 5/11-1-12-1: SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5/11-1-12-1: SB-399 5/11-1-12-1: SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5/11-1-1-1-1: SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5/11-1-1-1-1: SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5/11-1-1-1-1: SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378 5/11-1-1-1-1-1: SB-400; HB-525, 1378 5/11-1-1-1-1-1: SB-400; HB-525, 1378 5/11-1-1-1-1-1: SB-400; HB-525, 2060 5/11-1-1-1-1-1-1: SII-1-1-1-1-1-1-1: SII-1-1-1-1-1-1-1: SB-309 5/11-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1				
SB-397 SB-397 SB-397 SB-397 SB-397 SI/10-147.1 new: SB-1194; HB-2309 SI/1-30-6: HB-1192 SB-104, 437 SI/10-2.1-6.2: HB-1200 SI/1-30-11 new: HB-249 HB-249 SI/1-30-15 new: SB-373 SI/10-2.1-8: SB-373 SI/1-30-15 new: SB-779; HB-305 SI/1-30-15 new: SB-779; HB-305 SI/1-31-1: SB-970, 972, 973; HB-38, 104, 1735 SI/10-4-2.1 SB-970, 972, 973; HB-38, 104, 1735 SI/10-4-2.3 SB-970, 972, 973; HB-38, 104, 1735 SI/1-33-1 rep.: HB-1013 SI/1-33-1 rep.: HB-61, 681 SI/1-39-3: SB-919; HB-2161 SI/1-39-3: SB-919; HB-2161 SI/1-42-11: SB-272, 999 SI/1-42-11: SB-272, 999 SI/1-42-11: SB-272, 999 SI/1-42-11: SB-272, 999 SI/1-42-11: SB-43, 44, 1237; HB-525 SI/1-74-4: SB-308, 399, 400, 401; HB-1378, 1379 SI/1-74-4-1: SB-398, 399, 400, 401; HB-525, 697, 698, 1378, 1379, 2060, 2379 SI/1-74-4-1: SB-399, 400, 401; HB-524, 698, 1378, 1379 SI/1-74-4-1: SB-399, 400, 401; HB-525, 1378 SI/1-74-4-5: SB-400; HB-525, 1378, 1379 SI/1-74-4-5: SB-400; HB-525, 1378, 1379 SI/1-74-4-5: SB-400; HB-525, 2060 SI/1-74-8-8: SB-929 SI/1-74-8-8: SI/1-74-8-8		SB-106		
SB-1194; HB-2309 S 11-30-6: HB-1192 S 11-30-9: S 11-30-9: S 11-30-9: S 11-30-9: S 11-30-9: S 11-30-9: S 11-30-11 new: SB-106, 437 S 10-2.1-8: SB-437 S 10-2.1-14: SB-106, 437 S 10-2.1-14: SB-106, 437 S 10-4-2.1-14: SB-970, 972, 973; HB-38, 104, 1735 S 11-31-1: SB-970, 972, 973; HB-305 S 11-31-1: SB-973; HB-305 S 11-31-1: SB-973; HB-1030 S 11-31-1: SB-973; HB-1030 S 11-31-1: SB-973; HB-1030 S 11-31-1: S 11-31-1: S 11-31-1: S 11-		5/10-1-18.1:		
HB-1192 SH-1194; HB-2309 S/1/1-30-9;				
SB-102-1-6: SB-106, 437 SB-106, 437 SB-106, 21-8: SB-106, 21-8: SB-437 SID-2.1-8: SB-437 SID-2.1-14: SB-106, 437 SID-2.1-14: SB-106, 437 SID-2.1-14: SB-106, 437 SID-13-1.1-1: SB-970, 972, 973; HB-38, 104, 1735 SID-13-1.1-1: SB-91; HB-1013 SID-14-2-11: SB-91; HB-1014 SB-91; HB-1015		5/10-1-47.1 new:		
HB-1009, 1162				
Side				
HB-1270 S/10-2.1-8:		5/10-2 1-6 2·		5/11-30-11 new:
Silo 2.1-8: SB-437 Silo 2.1-14: SB-437 Silo 4.2: SB-106, 437 Silo 4.2: SB-106, 437 Silo 4.2: SB-106, 437 Silo 4.2: SB-106 Silo 4.2.2: SB-17, 376, 704, 711; HB-11, 107, 535, 919, 974, 1881 SB-77, 999 Silo 4.2.2 in HB-1269 Silo 4.2.2 in HB-1269 Silo 4.2.3 new: SB-17, 376, 704, 711; HB-11, 107, 535, 919, 974, 1881 SB-272, 999 Silo 4.2.7 new: SB-120 Silo 4.2.8 new: SB-705; HB-603, 626 Silo 4.2.8 new: SB-105; SB-369 SB-369 SB-369 SB-371; HB-603, 626 Silo 4.2.8 new: SB-371; HB-2240 SB-369 SB-371; HB-2240 SB-371; HB-2240 SB-371; HB-2240 SB-373; HB-2240 SB-373; HB-2473 Silo 4.4: SB-399, 400, 401; HB-525, 697, 698, 1378, 1379 Silo 4.4: SB-399, 400, 401; HB-524, 698, 1378, 1379 Silo 4.4: SB-373		HB-1270		
SB-437 5/10-2.1-14: SB-106, 437 5/10-4.2: HB-333, 1881 5/10-4.2: HB-1269 5/10-4.2.5: HB-1269 5/10-4.2.8 new: HB-129 5/10-4.2.8 new: HB-1421 5/11-12: SB-369 5/11-1-2: SB-369 5/11-1-2: SB-377; HB-2240 5/11-4-4: HB-1270 5/11-4-4: HB-1270 5/11-5-1.5: HB-1283 5/11-5-1.5 new: HB-1270 5/11-5-1.5: SB-373 5/11-1-2.3: HB-1883 5/11-7-3: SB-373 5/11-12-5.2 new: SB-373 5/11-12-5.2 new: SB-390 5/11-12-5.2 new: SB-390 5/11-12-5.5 new: SB-373 5/11-12				
SB-106, 437 5/10-4-2: HB-333, 1881 5/10-4-2.2: HB-1269 5/10-4-2.5: HB-1269 5/10-4-2.5: HB-1269 5/10-4-2.7 new: HB-1421 5/10-4-2.8 new: SB-705; HB-603, 626 5/11-1-2: SB-369 5/11-1-8: SB-377; HB-2240 5/11-5-1.5: HB-1270 5/11-5-1.5: HB-1270 5/11-5-1.5: HB-183 5/11-5-1.5: SB-373 5/11-1-2: SB-373 5/11-12-3: SB-399, 400, 401; HB-524, 698, 1378, 1379 5/11-12-3: SB-373 5/11-12-5.2 new: SB-929 5/11-13-1: SB-920; HB-2161 SB-705; HB-38, 104, 1735 5/11-33-1 rep.: HB-61, 681 5/11-33-1 rep.: HB-61, 681 5/11-33-1 rep.: HB-61, 681 5/11-39-3: SB-919; HB-2161 5/11-42-11: SB-611 5/11-42-11: SB-61 5/11-42-11: SB-611 5/11-42-11: SB-611 5/11-42-11: SB-611 5/11-42-11: SB-611 5/11-42-11: SB-611 5/11-42-11: SB-611 5/11-44-1: SB-611 5/11-44-1: SB-611 5/11-44-1: SB-611 5/11-44-1: SB-				
SB-100, 43 5 5 11-31.1-1: HB-1013 5 11-33.1 rep.: HB-103 5 11-33.1 rep.: HB-10, 681 5 11-39.3: SB-919, HB-2161 SB-17, 376, 704, 711; HB-11, 107, 535, 919, 974, 1881 SB-272, 999 5 11-42-11.1: SB-272, 999 5 11-42-11.1: SB-291 SB-309 SB-309, 400, 401; HB-525, 697, 698, 1378, 1379, 2060, 2379 5 11-74.4: SB-377; HB-2240 SB-377; HB-2240 SB-377; HB-2240 SB-377; HB-2240 SB-399, 400, 401; HB-525, 697, 698, 1378, 1379, 2060, 2379 5 11-5-1.5: SB-399, 400, 401; HB-525, 697, 698, 1378, 1379, 2060, 2379 5 11-74.4-4: SB-399, 400, 401; HB-524, 698, 1378, 1379, 5 11-7.3: SB-373 SB-373 SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5 11-7.3: SB-373 SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5 11-7.4-4-5: SB-373 SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5 11-74.4-5: SB-309, 400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5 11-74.4-5: SB-309, 400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5 11-74.4-5: SB-309, 400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5 11-74.4-5: SB-373; HB-525, 2060 5 11-74.4-8: SB-920; HB-2161 SB-200; HB-52161 SB-202; SB-373; HB-525, 5 5 11-74.4-8a: SB-920; HB-2161 SB-202; SB-373; HB-525, 5 5 11-74.4-8a: SB-920; HB-2161 SB-202; SB-373; HB-525, 5 11-74.4-8a: SB-920; HB-2161 SB-202; SB-202; HB-2161 SB-202; SB-202; HB-2161 SB-202; SB-202; SB-202; SB-202; SB-202; SB-202; SB-202; SB-202; SB-202; SB-		5/10-2.1-14:		
HB-333, 1881 S 10-4-2.2:				
HB-333, 1881 5/10-4-2.2 HB-1269 5/10-4-2.3 new: SB-17, 376, 704, 711; HB-11, 107, 535, 919, 974, 1881 SB-272, 999 5/11-42-11. SB-272, 999 5/11-42-11. SB-691 5/10-4-2.7 new: HB-1421 SB-691 5/11-42-11.5 new: SB-1120 5/11-1-2: SB-369 SB-37; HB-603, 626 SB-37; HB-2240 SB-37; HB-2240 SB-37; HB-2240 SB-379; HB-2473 SB-379; HB-2473 SB-379; MB-2473 SB-373 SI-384 SB-399, 400, 401; HB-525, 697, 698, 1378, 1379 5/11-73: SB-373 SB-373 SB-373 SB-373 SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5/11-73: SB-373 SB-373 SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5/11-74.4-5: SB-309 SB-373 SB-373 SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5/11-74.4-5: SB-309 SB-373 SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5/11-12-5.2 new: SB-929 SB-373; HB-525, 2060 S/11-74.4-7: SB-300, 401; HB-525, 2060 S/11-74.4-8a: SI-300, 401; HB-525 S/11-74.4-8a: SI-300, 401; HB-520, 402, 401; HB-520, 402, 402, 402, 402, 402, 402, 402, 4				
HB-1269 S/10-4-2.3 new: SB-17, 376, 704, 711; HB-11, 107, 535, 919, 974, 1881 S/11-42-11: SB-272, 999 S/11-42-11: SB-272, 999 S/11-42-11: SB-691 S/11-42-11: SB-691 S/11-42-11: SB-691 S/11-42-11: SB-691 S/11-42-11: SB-691 S/11-42-11: SB-691 S/11-42-11: SB-120 S/11-42-11: SB-120 S/11-42-11: SB-369 S/11-42-11: SB-369 SB-373; HB-525 S/11-44-1: SB-377; HB-2240 SB-377; HB-2240 SB-398, 399, 400, 401; HB-1378, 1379 S/11-44: SB-398, 399, 400, 401; HB-525, 697, 698, 1378, 1379, 2060, 2379 S/11-74-4-1: SB-399, 400, 401; HB-524, 698, 1378, 1379 S/11-74-4-1: SB-400; HB-525, 1378 S/11-74-4-1: SB-400; HB-525, 1378 S/11-74-4-5: SB-400; HB-525, 1378, 1379 S/11-74-4-5: SB-400; HB-525, 1378, 1379 S/11-74-4-5: SB-400; HB-525, 1378 S/11-74-4-7: SB-929 SB-373; HB-525, 2060 S/11-74-4-7: SB-920; HB-2161 HB-525 S/11-74-8a:				
5/10-4-2.3 new: SB-17, 376, 704, 711; HB-11, 107, SB-17, 376, 704, 711; HB-11, 107, S35, 919, 974, 1881 5/10-4-2.5: HB-1269 5/10-4-2.7 new: SB-691 HB-1421 SB-691 5/10-4-2.8 new: SB-1120 SB-705; HB-603, 626 HB-1270 5/11-1-2: SB-369 5/11-1-8: SB-43, 44, 1237; HB-525 5/11-1-8: SB-43, 44, 1237; HB-525 5/11-1-12 new: SB-39, 399, 400, 401; HB-1378, 1379 5/11-4-4: SB-398, 399, 400, 401; HB-525, 697, 698, 1378, 1379, 2060, 2379 5/11-5-1.5: SB-399, 400, 401; HB-524, 698, 1378, 1379, 2060, 2379 5/11-7-3: SI1-74, 4-4: SB-373 SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5/11-12-3: SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 S/11-12-5.2 new: SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 S/11-12-8: SB-373; HB-525, 2060 5/11-12-8: SB-920; HB-2161 5/11-13-1: S/11-74, 4-8a:				HB-61, 681
SB-17, 376, 704, 711; HB-11, 107, 535, 919, 974, 1881 SB-272, 999 S/10-4-2.5: HB-1269 S/10-4-2.7 new: HB-1421 SB-691 S/11-42-11.5 new: SB-1120 SB-705; HB-603, 626 HB-1270 S/11-1-2: SB-369 S/11-1-8: SB-3119 SB-377; HB-2240 SB-377; HB-2240 SB-377; HB-2240 SB-398, 399, 400, 401; HB-1378, 1379 S/11-5-1.5: HB-1270 S/11-5-1.5: SB-398, 399, 400, 401; HB-525, 697, 698, 1378, 1379, 2060, 2379 S/11-5-1.5 new: HB-1883 S/11-7-3: SB-373 SB-373 SB-373 SB-373 SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378 S/11-74.4-1: SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378 S/11-74.4-5: SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378 S/11-74.4-7: SB-393, 1HB-525, 2060 S/11-74.4-7.1: SB-920; HB-2161 HB-525 S/11-74.4-8a:				
535, 919, 974, 1881 5/10-4-2.5: HB-1269 5/10-4-2.7 new: HB-1421 5/10-4-2.8 new: SB-705; HB-603, 626 5/11-1-2: SB-369 5/11-1-8: SB-3119 5/11-1-12 new: SB-377; HB-2240 5/11-4-4: HB-1270 5/11-5-1.5: HB-1270 5/11-5-1.5: SB-3883 SB-399, 400, 401; HB-524, 698, 1378, 1379 5/11-5-1.5 new: HB-1883 SB-373 SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378 5/11-74.4-1: SB-400; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5/11-74.4-5: SB-399, 400, 401; HB-525, 1378 5/11-74.4-5: SB-373 SB-400; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5/11-12-5.2 new: SB-399 S/11-74.4-7: SB-929 S/11-12-8: SB-920; HB-2161 HB-525 5/11-74.4-8:		SR-17 376 704 711 HR-11 107		
5/10-4-2.5: 5/11-42-11.1: HB-1269 SB-691 5/10-4-2.7 new: 5/11-42-11.5 new: HB-1421 SB-1120 5/10-4-2.8 new: 5/11-74-2: SB-705; HB-603, 626 HB-1270 5/11-1-2: 5/11-74.4-1: SB-369 SB-43, 44, 1237; HB-525 5/11-1-8: 5/11-74.4-2: SB-1119 SB-400, 401; HB-1378, 1379 5/11-1-12 new: 5/11-74.4-3: SB-377; HB-2240 SB-398, 399, 400, 401; HB-525, 697, 5/11-4-4: 698, 1378, 1379, 2060, 2379 5/11-4-4: SB-398, 399, 400, 401; HB-524, 698, 1378, 1379 5/11-74.4-4: SB-399, 400, 401; HB-524, 698, 1378, 1379 5/11-5-1.5 new: 5/11-74.4-1: HB-1883 SB-400; HB-525, 1378 5/11-7-4.4-5: SB-400; HB-525, 1378 SB-373 SB-400; HB-524, 525, 1378 5/11-12-3: 5/11-74.4-6: SB-929 SB-373; HB-525, 2060 5/11-14.4-8: 5/11-74.4-8a:		535, 919, 974, 1881		
HB-1269				
SID Side S				
SB-1120 SJ-174-2.8 SJ-174-2.5 SJ-705; HB-603, 626 HB-1270 SJ-74-4-1.5 SJ-74-4-1.5 SJ-74-4-1.5 SJ-74-4-1.5 SJ-74-4-2.5 SJ-74-4-2.5 SJ-74-4-2.5 SJ-74-4-2.5 SJ-74-4-2.5 SJ-74-4-2.5 SJ-74-4-3.5 SJ-74-4-7.5 SJ				
SB-705; HB-603, 626 5/11-1-2: SB-369 SB-43, 44, 1237; HB-525 5/11-74.4-2: SB-1119 SB-377; HB-2240 SB-377; HB-2240 SB-398, 399, 400, 401; HB-525, 697, 698, 1378, 1379, 2060, 2379 HB-1270 5/11-5-1.5: SB-399, 400, 401; HB-524, 698, 1378, 1379 5/11-5-1.5 new: HB-1883 SB-400; HB-525, 1378 5/11-7-3: SB-373 SB-400; HB-525, 1378 5/11-12-3: SB-373 SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378 5/11-12-5.2 new: SB-399 SB-393 SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378 5/11-14-4-6: SB-400; HB-525, 1378 5/11-14-4-7: SB-929 SB-373; HB-525, 2060 5/11-12-8: SB-920; HB-2161 HB-525 5/11-74.4-8a:				SB-1120
5/11-1-2: 5/11-74.4-1: SB-369 SB-43, 44, 1237; HB-525 5/11-1-8: 5/11-74.4-2: SB-1119 SB-400, 401; HB-1378, 1379 5/11-1-12 new: 5/11-74.4-3: SB-377; HB-2240 SB-398, 399, 400, 401; HB-525, 697, 5/11-4-4: 698, 1378, 1379, 2060, 2379 HB-1270 5/11-74.4-4: 5/11-5-1.5: SB-399, 400, 401; HB-524, 698, HB-2473 1378, 1379 5/11-5-1.5 new: 5/11-74.4-4.1: HB-1883 SB-400; HB-525, 1378 5/11-7-3: SB-400; HB-525, 1378 5/11-7-3: SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5/11-11.2-3: 5/11-74.4-6: HB-1191 SB-400; HB-524, 525, 1378 5/11-12-5.2 new: 5/11-74.4-7: SB-929 SB-373; HB-525, 2060 5/11-74.4-7.1: SB-373; HB-525, 2060 5/11-13-1: 5/11-74.4-8a:				
SB-369 SB-43, 44, 1237; HB-525 5/11-1-8: 5/11-74.4-2: SB-1119 SB-400, 401; HB-1378, 1379 5/11-12 new: 5/11-74.4-3: SB-377; HB-2240 SB-398, 399, 400, 401; HB-525, 697, 5/11-4-4: 698, 1378, 1379, 2060, 2379 HB-1270 5/11-74.4-4: 5/11-5-1.5: SB-399, 400, 401; HB-524, 698, HB-2473 1378, 1379 5/11-5.1.5 new: 5/11-74.4-4.1: HB-1883 SB-400; HB-525, 1378 5/11-74.4-5: SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378 SB-373 SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5/11-11.2-3: 5/11-74.4-6: HB-1191 SB-400; HB-524, 525, 1378 5/11-12-5.2 new: 5/11-74.4-7: SB-929 SB-373; HB-525, 2060 5/11-12-8: 5/11-74.4-7.1: SB-920; HB-2161 HB-525 5/11-13-1: 5/11-74.4-8a:				
5/11-1-8: \$5/11-74.4-2: SB-1119 \$B-400, 401; HB-1378, 1379 5/11-12 new: \$5/11-74.4-3: SB-377; HB-2240 \$B-398, 399, 400, 401; HB-525, 697, 5/11-4-4: 698, 1378, 1379, 2060, 2379 HB-1270 \$5/11-74.4-4: \$5/11-5-1.5: \$B-399, 400, 401; HB-524, 698, \$B-399, 400, 401; HB-524, 698, 1378, 1379 \$5/11-5.1.5 new: \$5/11-74.4-4.1: \$B-1883 \$B-400; HB-525, 1378 \$5/11-7-3: \$5/11-74.4-5: \$B-373 \$B-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 \$5/11-11.2-3: \$5/11-74.4-6: \$B-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 \$5/11-12-5.2 new: \$5/11-74.4-7: \$B-929 \$B-373; HB-525, 2060 \$5/11-12-8: \$5/11-74.4-7.1: \$B-920; HB-2161 \$5/11-74.4-8a:				
SB-119 5/11-1-12 new: SB-377; HB-2240 5/11-4-4: SB-398, 399, 400, 401; HB-525, 697, 698, 1378, 1379, 2060, 2379 5/11-5-1.5: SB-399, 400, 401; HB-524, 698, HB-2473 5/11-5-1.5 new: SB-399, 400, 401; HB-524, 698, 1378, 1379 5/11-5.1 new: 5/11-74.4-1: SB-400; HB-525, 1378 5/11-7-3: SB-373 SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378 5/11-12-3: SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378 5/11-74.4-5: SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378 5/11-12-5.2 new: SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378 5/11-74.4-5: SB-929 SB-373; HB-525, 1378 5/11-74.4-7: SB-929 S/11-12-8: SB-920; HB-2161 HB-525 5/11-74.4-8a:		5/11-1-8:		
5/11-12 new: 5/11-74.4-3: SB-377; HB-2240 SB-398, 399, 400, 401; HB-525, 697, 698, 1378, 1379, 2060, 2379 5/11-4-4: 5/11-74.4-4: 5/11-5-1.5: SB-399, 400, 401; HB-524, 698, 1378, 1379 5/11-5.1.5 new: 5/11-74.4-4.1: HB-1883 SB-400; HB-525, 1378 5/11-7-3: 5/11-74.4-5: SB-373 SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5/11-11.2-3: 5/11-74.4-6: HB-1191 SB-400; HB-524, 525, 1378 5/11-12-5.2 new: 5/11-74.4-7: SB-929 SB-373; HB-525, 2060 5/11-12-8: SH-71.4-7.1: SB-920; HB-2161 HB-525 5/11-74.4-8a:				
5/11-4-4: 698, 1378, 1379, 2060, 2379 HB-1270 5/11-74.4-4: 5/11-5-1.5: SB-399, 400, 401; HB-524, 698, HB-2473 1378, 1379 5/11-5-1.5 new: 5/11-74.4-4.1: HB-1883 SB-400; HB-525, 1378 5/11-7-3: 5/11-74.4-5: SB-373 SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5/11-11.2-3: 5/11-74.4-6: HB-1191 SB-400; HB-524, 525, 1378 5/11-12-5.2 new: 5/11-74.4-7: SB-929 SB-373; HB-525, 2060 5/11-12-8: 5/11-74.4-7.1: SB-920; HB-2161 HB-525 5/11-13-1: 5/11-74.4-8a:				
HB-1270 5/11-74.4-1: 5/11-5-1.5: SB-399, 400, 401; HB-524, 698, 1378, 1379 5/11-5-1.5 new: 5/11-74.4-1: HB-1883 SB-400; HB-525, 1378 5/11-7-3: 5/11-74.4-5: SB-373 SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5/11-11.2-3: 5/11-74.4-6: HB-1191 SB-400; HB-524, 525, 1378 5/11-12-5.2 new: 5/11-74.4-7: SB-929 SB-373; HB-525, 2060 5/11-12-8: 5/11-74.4-7.1: SB-920; HB-2161 HB-525 5/11-13-1: 5/11-74.4-8a:				
5/11-5-1.5: SB-399, 400, 401; HB-524, 698, HB-2473 1378, 1379 5/11-5.1.5 new: 5/11-74.4-4.1: HB-1883 SB-400; HB-525, 1378 5/11-73: 5/11-74.4-5: SB-373 SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5/11-11.2-3: 5/11-74.4-6: HB-1191 SB-400; HB-524, 525, 1378 5/11-12-5.2 new: 5/11-74.4-7: SB-929 SB-373; HB-525, 2060 5/11-12-8: 5/11-74.4-7.1: SB-920; HB-2161 HB-525 5/11-13-1: 5/11-74.4-8a:				698, 1378, 1379, 2060 , 2379
HB-2473 5/11-5-1.5 new: HB-1883 5/11-7-3: SB-373 5/11-12-3: HB-1191 SB-400; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5/11-12-5.2 new: SB-929 5/11-12-8: SB-920; HB-2161 SI378, 1379 5/11-13-1: SI378, 1379 5/11-74.4-5: SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5/11-74.4-6: SB-400; HB-524, 525, 1378 5/11-74.4-7: SB-929 SB-373; HB-525, 2060 5/11-13-1: 5/11-74.4-8a:				
5/11-5.5 new: 5/11-74.4-4.1: HB-1883 SB-400; HB-525, 1378 5/11-73: 5/11-74.4-5: SB-373 SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5/11-11.2-3: 5/11-74.4-6: HB-1191 SB-400; HB-524, 525, 1378 5/11-12-5.2 new: 5/11-74.4-7: SB-929 SB-373; HB-525, 2060 5/11-12-8: 5/11-74.4-7.1: SB-920; HB-2161 HB-525 5/11-13-1: 5/11-74.4-8a:				5.6-399, 400, 401; H.6-524 , 698,
HB-1883 SB-400; HB-525, 1378 5/11-7-3: 5/11-74.4-5: SB-373 SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5/11-11.2-3: 5/11-74.4-6: HB-1191 SB-400; HB-524, 525, 1378 5/11-12-5.2 new: 5/11-74.4-7: SB-929 SB-373; HB-525, 2060 5/11-12-8: 5/11-74.4-7.1: SB-920; HB-2161 HB-525 5/11-13-1: 5/11-74.4-8a:				1376, 1379 5/11-74 4-4 1·
5/11-7-3: 5/11-74.4-5: SB-373 SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379 5/11-11.2-3: 5/11-74.4-6: HB-1191 SB-400; HB-524, 525, 1378 5/11-12-5.2 new: 5/11-74.4-7: SB-929 SB-373; HB-525, 2060 5/11-12-8: 5/11-74.4-7.1: SB-920; HB-2161 HB-525 5/11-13-1: 5/11-74.4-8a:				SB-400: HB-525, 1378
5/11-11.2-3: 5/11-74.4-6: HB-1191 SB-400; HB-524, 525, 1378 5/11-12-5.2 new: 5/11-74.4-7: SB-929 SB-373; HB-525, 2060 5/11-12-8: 5/11-74.4-7.1: SB-920; HB-2161 HB-525 5/11-13-1: 5/11-74.4-8a:				
HB-1191 SB-400; HB-524, 525, 1378 5/11-12-5.2 new: 5/11-74.4-7: SB-929 SB-373; HB-525, 2060 5/11-12-8: 5/11-74.4-7.1: SB-920; HB-2161 HB-525 5/11-13-1: 5/11-74.4-8a:				SB-400, 401; HB-525, 1378, 1379
5/11-12-5.2 new: 5/11-74.4-7: SB-929 SB-373; HB-525, 2060 5/11-12-8: 5/11-74.4-7.1: SB-920; HB-2161 HB-525 5/11-13-1: 5/11-74.4-8a:				
SB-929 SB-373; HB-525, 2060 5/11-12-8: 5/11-74.4-7.1: SB-920; HB-2161 HB-525 5/11-13-1: 5/11-74.4-8a:				
5/11-12-8: 5/11-74.4-7.1: SB-920; HB-2161 HB-525 5/11-13-1: 5/11-74.4-8a:				
SB-920; HB-2161 HB-525 5/11-13-1: 5/11-74.4-8a:				
5/11-13-1: 5/11-74.4-8a:				
				· · ·

Cha	pter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
	-Cont.	65— <i>Cont.</i>
•••	5/11-74.4-8c new:	5/11-127-1:
	HB-524	SB-373
	5/11-74.4-9:	<i>5/11-129-4:</i>
	SB-1219; HB-1374 5/11-74.4-10:	SB-373
	SB-42, 977; HB-1045, 1734, 2205	5/11-135-2:
	5/11-74.4-10.5 new:	SB-596 5/11-137-2:
	SB-41	SB-373
	<i>5/11-74.6-15:</i>	5/11-138-1:
	HB-524	HB-2374, 2375
	5/11-74.6-30: SB-373	5/11-138-1.1 new:
	5/11-76-2:	HB-2374
	SB-139	5/11-139-6:
	5/11-76-4.1:	SB-373 5/11-141-4:
	SB-139	SB-373
	5/11-76.1-4:	5/11-141-7:
	SB-373 5/11-80-2a:	HB-2316
	SB-597	5/11-141-10.5 new:
	5/11-80-8:	HB-353
	HB-1231	<i>5/11-151-5:</i>
	5/11-80-14.3 new:	HB-353 110/55:
	HB-987	SB-373
	5/11-80-14.5 new: HB-984	
	5/11-80-14.7 new:	SPECIAL DISTRICTS
	HB-985	70
	5/11-80-23:	5/8.20 new:
	SB-839	HB-1653
	5/11-91-1:	<i>5/13:</i> SB-846; HB-571
	SB-213	5/14.2:
	5/11-92-8: SB-373	HB-1238
	5/11-94-1.2 new:	5/17:
	HB-1310	SB-373
	<i>5/11-94-2:</i>	5/17.3:
	SB-373	SB-373 10/10 new:
	5/11-101-1: HP 1607	HB-1653
	HB-1697 5/11-102-4:	15/7.5 new:
	HB-1697	HB-1653
	5/11-103-12:	205/Act rep.:
	SB-373	HB-235
	<i>5/11-117-3:</i>	205/1:
	HB-986	SB-1017; HB-235 205/2:
	5/11-117-4: HB-986	HB-235
	5/11-117-5:	205/2,:
	SB-373; HB-986	HB-235
	5/11-117-8:	205/3:
	HB-986	HB-235
	5/11-117-9: HB-986	205/3,.
	5/11-117-12:	HB-235 205/4:
	HB-246	HB-235
	5/11-117-14 rep.:	205/5:
	НВ-986	HB-235
	<i>5/11-119.1-10:</i>	205/6:
	SB-703	HB-235
	5/11-122-2: SB-373	205/6.1:
	30-3/3	HB-235

SIAIUIES AW	LENDED (ILCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
70—Cont.	70—Cont.
205/7:	210/5.1:
HB-235	HB-1304
205/8:	210/13:
HB-235	
205/9:	SB-1231; HB-18, 2442
	210/13.2: SP 1221, HP 19 2442
HB-235	SB-1231; HB-18, 2442
205/10:	210/20:
HB-235	SB-1231; HB-18, 2442
205/11:	220/Act rep.:
HB-235	HB-235
205/12:	220/1-1:
HB-235	HB-235
205/13:	220/1-2:
HB-235	HB-235
205/14:	220/1-3:
HB-235	HB-235
205/15:	<i>220/1-3,:</i>
НВ-235	HB-235
<i>205/15,:</i>	220/1-4:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>205/16:</i>	220/1-4,:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>205/16,:</i>	220/1-5:
HB-235	HB-235
205/17:	220/1-6:
HB-235	HB-235
205/18:	220/1-7:
HB-235	HB-235
205/19:	220/1-8:
HB-235	HB-235
205/20:	220/1-9:
HB-235	HB-235
205/21:	220/1-10:
HB-235	HB-235
205/22:	
	220/1-11: HB 225
HB-235	HB-235
205/23:	220/1-12:
HB-235	HB-235
205/24:	220/1-13:
HB-235	HB-235
205/25:	220/1-14:
HB-235	HB-235
205/26:	220/1-14,:
HB-235	HB-235
205/26,:	220/1-15:
HB-235	HB-235
205/27:	220/1-15,:
HB-235	HB-235
205/27a:	<i>220/1-16:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
205/27b:	<i>220/1-16,:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
205/27c:	<i>220/1-17:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
205/28:	220/1-18:
HB-235	HB-235
210/1:	220/1-19:
SB-416, 1017	HB-235
210/4:	220/1-20:
HB-18	HB-235
210/5:	220/1-21:
HB-18	HB-235
110-10	110.433

	STATUTES AMEND	ED (ILC	S Continued
Chapter	Act/Section:Bill	Chapter	Act/Section:Bill
70—Cont		70—Con	
220/1-2		220/2-1	
	-235		-235
220/1-2		220/2-1	
	-235		-235
220/1-2	24:	220/2-2	
НВ	-235	НВ	-235
220/1-2	<i>25:</i>	220/2-2	21:
HB	-235	HB	-235
220/1-2		220/2-2	
	-235		-235
220/1-2		220/2-2	
	3-235		-235
220/1-2		220/2-2	
220/1-2	3- 235	220/2-2	-235
	20. 3 -235		23. 1-235
220/1-2		220/2-2	
	3-235		-235
220/2-1	===	220/2-2	
	-235		3- 23 5
220/2-2		220/2-2	
	3-235		3-235
220/2-3		220/2-2	
HB	3-235	HB	3-235
220/2-3	3,:	220/2-2	29 :
	3-235		3-235
220/2-4		220/3-	
	3-235		3-235
220/2-4	•	220/3-2	
	B-235		3-235
220/2-5		220/3-	3: 3- 23 5
220/2-0	8-235 <.	220/3	
	o. 3-235		5,. 3 -23 5
220/2-3		220/3	
	3-235		3-235
220/2-8		220/3-	
	B-235		3-235
220/2-9	9:	220/3	
HB	3-235	HE	3-235
220/2-1	<i>10:</i>	220/3-4	6 :
	3-235		B-235
220/2-		220/3-	
	3-235		3-235
220/2-		220/3-	
	3-235	_	3- 23 5
220/2	75: 3-235	220/3-:	9.° 3-235
220/2-		220/3-	
	3-235		3-235
220/2-		220/3-	
	3-235		3-235
220/2-		220/3-	
HB	3-235		3-235
220/2-	<i>15,:</i>	220/3-	<i>13:</i>
HB	3-235		3-235
220/2-		220/3-	
	3-235		3-235
220/2-	/ ·	220/3-	,-
	3-235		3-235
220/2-		220/3-	
HE	3-235	HI	3-235

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
70—Cont.	70—Cont.
220/3-15,: HB-235	220/4-13: HB-235
220/3-16:	нь-235 220/4-14:
HB-235	НВ-235
220/3-16,:	220/4-14,:
HB-235 220/3-17:	HB-235 220/4-15:
HB-235	HB-235
220/3-18:	220/4-15,:
HB-235 220/3-19:	HB-235 220/4-16:
HB-235	HB-235
220/3-20:	220/4-16,:
HB-235	HB-235
220/3-21: HB-235	220/4-17: HB-235
220/3-22:	220/4-18:
HB-235	HB-235
220/3-23: HB-235	220/4-19: HB-235
220/3-24:	220/4-20:
HB-235	HB-235
220/3-25: HB-235	220/4-21: HB 225
220/3-25.:	HB-235 220/4-22:
HB-235	НВ-235
220/3-26:	220/4-23:
HB-235 220/3-27:	HB-235 220/4-24:
HB-235	HB-235
220/3-28:	220/4-25:
HB-235 220/3-29:	HB-235 220/4-25.:
HB-235	HB-235
220/4-1:	220/4-26:
HB-235	HB-235
220/4-2: HB-235	220/4-27: HB-235
220/4-3:	220/4-28:
HB-235	HB-235
220/4-3,: HB-235	220/4-29: HB-235
220/4-4:	220/5-1:
HB-235	HB-235
220/4-4,: HB-235	220/5-2: HB-235
220/4-5:	220/5-3:
HB-235	HB-235
220/4-6: HB-235	220/5-3,: HD 235
220/4-7:	HB-235 220/5-4:
HB-235	HB-235
220/4-8:	220/5-4,:
HB-235 220/4-9:	HB-235 220/5-5:
HB-235	HB-235
220/4-10:	220/5-6:
HB-235	HB-235
220/4-11: HB-235	220/5-7: HB-235
220/4-12:	220/5-8:
HB-235	HB-235

	ANTENDED (ILCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
70—Cont.	70—Cont.
220/5-9: HB-235	220/6-5: HB-235
220/5-10:	220/6-6:
HB-235	НВ-235
220/5-11:	220/6-7:
HB-235	HB-235
220/5-12: HB-235	220/6-8: HB-235
220/5-13:	220/6-9:
HB-235	HB-235
220/5-14:	220/6-10:
HB-235	HB-235
220/5-14,:	220/6-11:
HB-235 220/5-15:	HB-235 220/6-12:
HB-235	HB-235
220/5-15,:	220/6-13:
HB-235	НВ-235
220/5-16:	220/6-14:
HB-235	HB-235
220/5-16,: HB-235	220/6-15:
220/5-17:	HB-235 220/6-15,:
HB-235	HB-235
220/5-18:	220/6-16:
HB-235	HB-235
220/5-19:	220/6-16,:
HB-235	HB-235
220/5-20: HB-235	220/6-17:
220/5-21:	220/6-18:
HB-235	HB-235
220/5-22:	220/6-19:
HB-235	HB-235
220/5-23:	220/6-20:
HB-235	HB-235
220/5-24: HB-235	220/6-21: HB-23 5
220/5-25:	220/6-22:
HB-235	HB-235
220/5-25,:	220/6-23:
HB-235	HB-235
220/5-26: HB-235	220/6-24:
220/5-27:	HB-235 220/6-25:
HB-235	HB-235
220/5-28:	220/6-26:
HB-235	HB-235
220/5-29:	220/6-27:
HB-235	HB-235
220/6-1: HB-235	220/6-28: HB-235
220/6-2:	220/6-29:
HB-235	HB-235
220/6-2,:	220/6-30:
HB-235	HB-235
220/6-3: HD 235	220/7-1:
HB-235 220/6-3.:	HB-235
220/0-3,: HB-235	220/7-2: HB-235
220/6-4:	220/7-2,:
HB-235	HB-235

	Act/Section:Bill	Chapter	Act/Section:Bill
70—Cont		70—Cont	
220/7-3 HR	5: 3 -23 5	220/8-2	?, <i>:</i> - 23 5
220/7-3	3,:	220/8-3	
	3-235		-235
220/7-4 HR	4: 3 -23 5	220/8-3 HB	(, <i>:</i> - 2 35
220/7-5		220/8-4	
HB 220/7-6	3- 235		-235
	-235	220/8-5 HR	: -235
220/7-7		220/8-6	
нв 220/7-8	1- 23 5 R·	HB 220/8-7	-235
	-235		-235
220/7-9		220/8-8	:
220/7-1	3-235 10-	НВ- 220/8-9	-235
HB	-235		-235
220/7-1		220/8-1	
220/7-1	- -235 72:	нв. 220/8-1	-235 1·
HB	-235	HB-	
220/7-1 HD	/3: - 235	220/8-1	
220/7-1		HB- 220/8-1	
	-235	HB.	
220/7-1 HR	'4: - 23 5	220/8-1	
220/7-1		НВ- 220/8-1	
	-235	HB-	-235
220/7-1 HR.	-235	220/8-1 HB	•,,•
220/7-1		220/8-1	
	-235	HB.	
220/7-1 HB	-235	220/8-1 HB-	
220/7-1	<i>'8:</i>	220/8-1	
НВ- 220/7-1	-235 '0:	HB-	
	•235	220/8-1 HB-	
220/7-2		220/8-1	9 :
нв. 220/7-2	-235 27	НВ- 220/8-2	
	-235	HB.	
220/7-2		220/8-2	
220/7-2	-23 5 23:	HB- 220/8-2	
HB.	-235	HB-	
220/7-2 HD	.4: -235	220/8-2	
220/7-2		НВ- 220/8-2	
HB.	-235	HB-	235
220/7-2	'6: -235	220/8-2	
220/7-2		НВ- 220/8-2	
HB-	-235	HB-	235
220/7-2	^{18:} - 235	220/8-2	
220/8-1.		НВ- 220/8-2	
HB-	-235	HB-	235
220/8-2. HB -		220/9-1.	
11D-	433	HB-	433

	AMENDED (ILCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
70—Cont.	70—Cont.
220/9-2:	220/9-28:
HB-235	HB-235
220/9-3:	220/9-29:
HB-235	HB-235
220/9-3,:	
	220/10-1: VP 225
HB-235	HB-235
220/9-4:	220/10-2:
HB-235	HB-235
220/9-4,:	220/10-2,:
HB-235	HB-235
220/9-5:	220/10-3:
HB-235	HB-235
220/9-6:	<i>220/10-3,:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
<i>220/9-7:</i>	<i>220/10-4:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
<i>220/9-8:</i>	<i>220/10-5:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
220/9-9:	220/10-6:
HB-235	HB-235
220/9-10:	220/10-7:
HB-235	HB-235
220/9-11:	220/10-8:
HB-235	HB-235
220/9-12:	220/10-9:
HB-235	
	HB-235
220/9-13:	220/10-10:
HB-235	HB-235
220/9-14:	220/10-11:
HB-235	HB-235
220/9-14,:	220/10-12:
HB-235	HB-235
220/9-15:	220/10-13:
HB-235	HB-235
220/9-15,:	220/10-14:
HB-235	HB-235
220/9-16:	220/10-15:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>220/9-17:</i>	220/10-15,:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>220/9-18:</i>	<i>220/10-16:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
<i>220/9-19:</i>	220/10-16,:
HB-235	HB-235
220/9-20:	220/10-17:
HB-235	HB-235
220/9-21:	220/10-18:
HB-235	HB-235
220/9-22:	220/10-19:
HB-235	HB-235
220/9-23:	220/10-20:
HB-235	HB-235
220/9-24:	220/10-21:
HB-235	HB-235
220/9-25:	
HB-235	220/10-22: HB 335
	HB-235
220/9-25,:	220/10-23:
HB-235	HB-235
220/9-26: HP 335	220/10-24:
HB-235	HB-235
220/9-27:	220/10-25:
HB-235	HB-235

	DITTE CILD INITE		S) Continued
Chapter	Act/Section:Bill	Chapter	Act/Section:Bill
70Cont.	•	70-Cont	
220/10-		225/20.	•
	-235		-235
220/10-		225/21.	
	-235 39.		-235
220/10-	-20: - 235	225/22.	-235
220/10-		225/23.	
	-235		-235
220/10-		225/24.	
HB.	-235	HB	-235
225/Act		225/25.	
	-235		-235
225/1:		225/25,	
225/2:	-235		-235
225/2:	225	225/26.	
225/2.:	-235	225/26	-235
	-235		-235
225/3:	-200	225/26	
	-235	-	-235
225/3,:		225/26	
	-235		-235
225/4:		225/27.	
	-235		-235
225/5:	225	225/28.	
225/6:	-235	220/4a	-235
	-235	230/Ac	: <i>rep.:</i> :-235
225/6.1		230/1-1	
	-235		-235
225/7:		230/1-2	
	-235		-235
225/8:		230/1-3	3:
	-235		-235
225/9:		230/1-3	
	-235		-235
225/10:	-235	230/1-4	
225/11:		230/1-4	3- 23 5
	-235		-235
225/12:		230/1-3	
	-235		-235
225/13:		230/1-0	5:
	-235	HB	-235
225/14:		230/1-2	
	-235		3-235
225/15:	-235	230/1-8	s: 3 -235
225/15,		230/1-9	
	-235		3-235
225/16:		230/1-	. = -
	-235		-235
225/16,		<i>230/1-1</i>	11:
	-235		3-235
225/17:	;	230/1-	
	-235		3-235
225/18:		230/1-	•
нв 225/19:	-235	230/1-	3- 23 5
	-235		3- 23 5
225/19,		230/1-	
	-235		3-235
,		-10	

Charter	SIAIUIES AN		
	Act/Section:Bill	-,	Act/Section:Bill
70 —Cont 230/1-1		70 —Cont 235/9:	•
	-235		-235
230/1-1	<i>15,:</i>	235/10.	
	-235		-235
230/1-1 HR	-235	235/11: HR	-235
230/1-1		235/12.	
	-235		-235
230/1-1		235/13.	
230/1-1	-235 /8	235/14:	-235
	-235		-235
230/1-1		235/15.	
230/1-2	-235	нв <i>235/16</i> .	-235
	- 23 5		-235
230/1-2	21:	235/17.	
	-235		-235
230/1-2 HR	:2: - 235	235/18. HB	-235
230/1-2		235/18,	-233 :
HB	-235		-235
230/1-2		235/19.	
230/1-2	-235	нв 235/19.	-235 ·
	-235		-235
230/1-2		235/20.	•
	-235		-235
230/1-2 HB	-235	235/21. HR	-235
230/1-2		235/22.	
	-235		-235
230/1-2		235/22,	
230/1-2	- 235 29.	235/23.	-235
HB	-235		-235
230/1-3		235/24.	
235/Ac	-235	нв 235/25.	- 23 5
	-235		-235
235/1:		235/26.	•
	-235		-235
235/2: HR	-235	235/27. HR	-235
235/3:	-200	235/28.	
	-235		-235
235/3,:	-235	235/29.	
235/4:	-235	235/29a	-235
	-235		-235
235/4,:		235/29	
нв 235/5:	-235	НВ 235/29	-235
	-235		-235
235/6:		235/30.	•
	-235		-235
235/7: HR	-235	240/Ac HR	t rep.: -235
235/7.1		240/10	
HB	-235	НВ	-235
235/8:	225	240/10	
HR	-235	HB	-235

Chapter	Act/Section:Bill	•	Act/Section:Bill
70—Cont		70—Cont	
240/100		240/10	
240/100	3- 235 03 -	240/10.	-235 30:
	-235		- 23 5
240/100	04:	245/Ac	
	3-235		-235
240/100 HR	04,: 3 -235	245/1-1	: -235
240/100		245/1-2	
	-235		-235
240/100	<i>06:</i> 3 -235	245/1-3	3: -235
240/10		245/1-3	
	J-235	HB	-235
240/10		245/1-4	
НВ 240/10	3-235 00-	НВ 245/1-4	-235 1 ·
	3-235		-235
240/10 .	<i>10</i> :	245/1-5	<u>5</u> :
	3-235		-235
240/10. HR	11: 3 -235	245/1-0 HR): - 23 5
240/10.		245/1-7	
	3-235		-235
240/10.	13: 3 -235	245/1-8	3: 1 -235
240/10		245/1-9	
	3-235	HB	-235
240/10	/-	245/1-	
240/10.	3- 235 1/5:	245/1-	1 -235 17:
HB	3-235		-235
240/10		245/1-	
240/10	3-235 3/6:	245/1-	1- 23 5
	3-235		3- 23 5
240/10		245/1	
НВ 240/10	3-235 177:	H B 245/1	3 -235 1.4.
	3-235		8-235
240/10	118:	245/1	14,:
HB 240/10	3-235	HE 245/1-	3- 23 5
	3-235		3. 3 -23 5
240/10)20:	245/1-	
	3-235		3- 23 5
` 240/10 HR	3-235	245/1- HT	70: 3 -235
240/10		245/1-	17:
	3-235		3-235
240/10 HB	723: 3-235	245/1 HT	18: 3 -235
240/10		245/1-	
	3-235		3-235
240/10 HB)25: 3 -23 5	245/1	19: 3-235
240/10		245/1-	
HE	3-235	H	3-235
240/10		245/1-	21: 8 -235
240/10	3-235)28:	245/1-	
	B-235		3-235

Chapter	Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
70—Cont		70—Cont.
245/1-2 HD	·3: - 23 5	245/2-18:
245/1-2		HB-235 245/2-19:
	235	HB-235
245/1-2 HR.	:5: - 235	245/2-20: HB-235
245/1-2		245/2-21:
	-235	HB-235
245/1-2 HB	o: -235	245/2-22: HB-235
245/1-2	7:	245/2-23:
НВ. 245/1-2	.235 	HB-235
	·235	245/2-24: HB-235
245/1-2		245/2-25:
нв. 245/1-3	·235	HB-235 245/2-25,:
	235	HB-235
245/2-1		<i>245/2-26:</i>
НВ. 245/2-2		HB-235 245/2-27:
HB-	235	HB-235
245/2-3. HB -		245/2-28:
ль- 245/2-3		HB-235 245/2-29:
HB-	235	HB-235
245/2-4. HB-		245/2-30:
245/2-4		HB-235 250/Act rep.:
HB-		HB-235
245/2-5. HB-		250/1: HP 235
245/2-6.		HB-235 250/2:
HB-		HB-235
245/2-7. HB-		250/3: HB-235
245/2-8.	•	250/3,:
HB- 245/2-9.		HB-235
243/2-9. HB-		250/4: HB-235
245/2-10		<i>250/4,:</i>
НВ- 245/2-1		HB-235 250/5.
HB-		HB-235
245/2-12		250/6:
НВ- 245/2-13		HB-235 250/7:
HB-	235	HB-235
245/2-14 HB-		250/7.1:
245/2-14	4,:	HB-235 250/8:
HB-	235	HB-235
245/2-15 HB-		250/9:
245/2-15		HB-235 250/10:
HB-		HB-235
245/2-16 HB-		250/11: HB-235
245/2-16	5,.:	250/12:
HB-1		HB-235
245/2-17 HB-		250/13: HB-235
		1111°433

	Act/Section:Bill		Act/Section:Bill
70—Cont		70—Cont	
250/13. HR		255/20.	(0: -235
250/14:		255/20	
	-235	НВ	-235
250/14,		255/20	
250/15:	-235	255/20	- 23 5
	-235		-235
250/15,		255/20	
250/16:	-235	нв 255/201	- 23 5
	-235		·235
250/17:		255/201	A CONTRACTOR OF THE CONTRACTOR
НВ 250/18:	-235	НВ 255/207	- 23 5
	-235		.235
250/19:		255/201	
	-235		235
250/20: HR	-235	255/201	′6,: • 23 5
250/21:		255/201	
	-235	НВ	235
250/22:		255/201	
250/23:	-235	255/201	-235
	-235		235
250/24:		255/202	
250/25:	-235	НВ- 255/202	235
	-235		·235
250/26:	•	255/202	
	-235		235
250/27: HR	-235	255/202 HR	(3: • 235
250/28:		255/202	
	-235		235
250/29: HR	-235	255/202 HB	?3: - 235
255/Ac		255/202	
	-235	HB	-235
255/200	01: • 235	255/202	
255/200		255/202	. 235 98-
HB	-235	HB-	235
255/200		255/202	
255/200	-235 03 ·	255/203	•235
	-235		235
255/200		260/Aca	
255/200	-235 ∕∕ ·	нв. 260/1-1	235
	-235		235
255/200	<i>05:</i>	260/1-5	
	-235		235
255/200 HR	%: -235	260/1-1 HB	0: • 235
255/200		260/1-1	
HB	-235	НВ	235
255/200	08: - 235	260/1-1	
255/200		нв. 260/1-1	· 23 5
	-235		235

SIMIUIES	AMENDED (ILCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bi
70—Cont.	70—Cont.
260/1-20:	265/Act rep.:
HB-235	HB-235
260/1-25:	265/1:
HB-235	HB-235
260/1-30:	265/1.1:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>260/1-35:</i>	265/2:
HB-235	HB-235
260/1-40;	265/2.:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>260/1-45:</i>	265/3:
HB-235	HB-235
260/1-50:	265/3,:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>260/1-55:</i>	265/4:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>260/1-60:</i>	265/5:
HB-235	HB-235
260/1-65:	265/6:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>260/1-70:</i>	265/6.1:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>260/1-70,:</i>	265/7:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>260/1-75:</i>	<i>265/8:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
<i>260/1-75,:</i>	265/9:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>260/1-80</i> :	<i>265/10:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
<i>260/1-80,:</i>	<i>265/11:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
<i>260/1-85:</i>	<i>265/12:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
260/1-90:	<i>265/13:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
260/1-90,:	<i>265/14:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
260/1-95:	265/15:
HB-235	HB-235
260/1-100:	265/15,:
HB-235	HB-235
260/1-105: HP 335	265/16:
HB-235 260/1-110:	HB-235
HB-235	265/16,:
260/1-115:	HB-235
HB-235	265/17:
260/1-120:	HB-235
HB-235	265/18: HB-235
260/1-125:	
HB-235	265/19: HB-235
260/1-130:	265/19.:
HB-235	HB-235
260/1-135:	265/20:
HB-235	HB-235
260/1-140:	265/21:
HB-235	HB-235
260/1-145:	265/22:
HB-235	HB-235
260/1-150:	265/23:
HB-235	HB-235
	11D-233

	STATUTES AMEND	ED (HC	S)—Continued
Chanter	Act/Section:Bill	Chanter	Act/Section:Bill
•			
70—Cont		70—Cont.	
265/24.	A CONTRACTOR OF THE CONTRACTOR	270/1-1	
	3-235	HB.	· 2 35
265/25.	•	270/1-1	<i>9</i> :
HB	3-235	HB-	-235
265/26.	:	270/1-2	
	3-235	HB.	
265/266		270/1-2	
	a. 3-235		
		HB-	
265/26		270/1-2	
	3-235	НВ	
265/26		270/1-2	
	3-235	HB.	
265/27.	·	270/1-2	4 :
HB	3-235	HB-	235
265/28.	·	270/1-2	5:
	3-235	HB-	
270/Ac		270/1-2	
	3-235		235
270/1-1		270/1-2	
	3-235	HB.	
270/1-2		270/1-2	
	3-235	HB.	
270/1-2	<i>2,:</i>	270/1-2	9:
HB	3-235	HB-	-235
270/1-3	3:·	270/1-3	0 :
	3-235	HB.	
270/1-3	— -	270/2-1	
	3-235		235
270/1-4			
		270/2-2	
	3-235		-235
270/1-3		270/2-3	
	3-235	HB-	-235
270/1-6	6:	270/2-3	,.
HB	3-235	HB	-235
270/1-6	6.1:	270/2-4	'.
HB	3-235	HR	-235
270/1-2	= ::-	270/2-4	
	3-235		 -235
270/1-8		270/2-5	
	3-235		-235
270/1-9		270/2-6	
	3-235		-235
270/1-1		270/2-7	
HB	3-235		-235
270/1-1	11:	270/2-7	<i>'.1:</i>
HB	3-235	HB	-235
270/1-1	<i>12:</i> -	270/2-8	<u>}</u>
	3-235	HB	-235
270/1-		270/2-9	
	3-235	HB	
270/1-		270/2-1	
	3-235		
	-		·235
270/1-	·	270/2-1	
	3-235		-235
270/1-		270/2-1	
	B-235		-235
270/1-2	<i>16:</i>	270/2-1	<i>3</i> :
HB	B-235	HB	-235
270/1-	<i>16.:</i>	270/2-1	
•	3-235		-235
270/1-		270/2-1	
	3-235		- 23 5
110	UNATE	11 D	- MJ J

STATUTES A	MENDED (ILCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
70—Cont.	70—Cont.
270/2-16:	270/3-10:
HB-235	HB-235
270/2-16,:	270/3-11:
HB-235	HB-235
270/2-17:	270/3-12:
HB-235	HB-235
270/2-17,:	270/3-13:
HB-235 270/2-18:	HB-235 270/3-14:
HB-235	HB-235
270/2-19:	270/3-15:
HB-235	HB-235
270/2-20:	270/3-16:
HB-235	HB-235
270/2-21: HB-235	270/3-16,:
270/2-22:	HB-235 270/3-17:
HB-235	HB-235
270/2-23:	270/3-17,:
HB-235	HB-235
270/2-24:	<i>270/3-18:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
270/2-25:	270/3-19:
HB-235 270/2-26:	HB-235 270/3-20:
HB-235	270/3-20: HB-235
270/2-27:	270/3-21:
HB-235	HB-235
270/2-27,:	270/3-22:
HB-235	HB-235
270/2-28:	270/3-23:
HB-235	HB-235
270/2-29: HB-235	270/3-24:
270/2-30:	HB-235 270/3-25:
HB-235	HB-235
270/2-31:	270/3-26:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>270/3-1:</i>	270/3-27:
HB-235	HB-235
270/3-2:	270/3-27,:
HB-235 270/3-3:	HB-235 270/3-28:
HB-235	HB-235
270/3-3.:	270/3-29:
HB-235	HB-235
270/3-4:	<i>270/3-30:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
270/3-4,:	270/3-31:
HB-235 270/3-5:	HB-235 270/4-1:
HB-235	HB-235
270/3-6:	270/4-2:
НВ-235	НВ-235
270/3-7:	270/4-2,:
HB-235	HB-235
270/3-7.1:	270/4-3:
HB-235	HB-235
270/3-8: HB-235	270/4-3,: HB -235
270/3-9:	270/4-4:
HB-235	HB-235

	STATULES AMEND	ED (ILC	5)—Continued
Chapter	Act/Section:Bill	Chapter	Act/Section:Bill
70—Cont		70 Cont	
270/4-5		270/5-2	
	3-235		-235
270/4-6		270/5-3	
). 3-235		-235
270/4-6		270/5-3	
	3-235		-235
270/4-7		270/5-4	
	7. 3-235		-235
270/4-8		270/5-5	
	o. 8-235		-235
270/4-9		270/5-6	
	9. 3-235		-235
270/4-1		270/5-6	
	3-235		-23 5
270/4-7	II: N 025	270/5-7	
	3-235		-235
270/4-1		270/5-8	
	3-235		-235
270/4-1		270/5-9	
	3-235		-235
270/4-1		270/5-1	
	3-235		-235
270/4-1		270/5-1	
	3-235		-235
270/4-1		270/5-1	
	3-235		-235
270/4-1		270/5-1	
	3-235		-235
270/4-1		270/5-1	- / -
	3-235		-235
270/4-1		270/5-1	••
	3-235		-235
270/4-1		270/5-1	
	3-235		-235
270/4-2		270/5-1	
	3-235		-235
270/4-2		270/5-1	•
	3-235		-235
270/4-2		270/5-1	
	3-235	HB	-235
270/4-2		270/5-1	
HB	3-235		-235
270/4-2	<i>23:</i>	270/5-1	
	3-235		-235
<i>270/4-1</i>		270/5-2	
	3-235		-235
270/4-2	<i>25:</i>	270/5-2	
	3-235		-235
270/4		270/5-2	?2:
HB	3-235	HB	-235
270/4	27:	270/5-2	23:
HE	3-235	HB	3-235
270/4	<i>28:</i>	270/5-2	24:
HE	B-235		3-235
270/4	<i>29:</i>	270/5-2	25:
HE	B-235	HB	3-235
270/4	<i>30:</i>	270/5-2	26:
HE	B-235	HB	3-235
270/5-		270/5-2	
	B-235		3-235
270/5		270/5-2	28:
	B-235		3-235

Chapter Act/Sec		Chapter Act/Section:Bill
70—Cont.		70—Cont.
270/6-1:		270/6-27:
HB-235		HB-235
270/6-2:		270/6-28:
HB-235 270/6-2,:		HB-235 270/6-29:
HB-235		HB-235
270/6-3:		270/6-30:
HB-235		HB-235
270/6-3,:		275/Act rep.:
HB-235		HB-235
<i>270/6-4:</i> HB-235		275/3001: HB-235
270/6-5:		275/3002:
HB-235	i.	HB-235
270/6-6:		<i>275/3003:</i>
HB-235		HB-235
270/6-6.1: HB-235		275/3003,: HB-235
270/6-7:		275/3004:
HB-235		HB-235
270/6-8:		<i>275/3004,:</i>
HB-235		HB-235
270/6-9:		275/3005:
HB-235 270/6-10:		HB-235 275/3006:
HB-235		HB-235
270/6-11:		275/3007:
HB-235		HB-235
270/6-12:		275/3008:
HB-235 270/6-13:		HB-235 275/3009:
HB-235		273/3009. HB-235
270/6-14:		275/3010:
HB-235		HB-235
270/6-15:		275/3011:
HB-235 270/6-15.:		HB-235
HB-235		275/3012: HB-235
270/6-16:		275/3013:
HB-235		HB-235
<i>270/6-16,:</i>		275/3014:
HB-235 270/6-17:		HB-235
HB-235		275/3014,: HB-235
270/6-18:		275/3015:
HB-235		HB-235
270/6-19:		275/3015,:
HB-235		HB-235
270/6-20: HB- 235		275/3016: HB-235
270/6-21:		275/3016,:
HB-235		HB-235
270/6-22:		<i>275/3017:</i>
HB-235		HB-235
270/6-23: HB-235		275/3018: HB-235
270/6-24:		нв-235 275/3018,:
HB-235		HB-235
270/6-25:		<i>275/3019:</i>
HB-235		HB-235
270/6-26:		275/3020:
HB-235		HB-235

	STATULES AMENI	JED (LIC	3)—Continued
Chapter	Act/Section:Bill	Chanter	Act/Section:Bill
-		_	
70—Cont		70— Con	
275/30.		280/1-,	16:
HB	3-235	HB	3-235
<i>275/30.</i>	22:	280/1-2	<i>17:</i>
HB	3-235	HB	3-235
275/30.	23.	280/1-	
	3-235		3- 23 5
275/30.			
	24. 3-235	280/1-	
			B- 23 5
275/30.		280/1-2	
	3-235		3-235
275/30.		280/1-2	21:
HB	3-23 5	HB	-235
275/30.	27:	280/1-2	22:
HR	3-235		-235
275/30.		280/1-2	
	3- 23 5		23. 3 -23 5
275/30.		280/1-2	
	3-235		-235
275/30.		280/1-2	25:
HB	3-235	HB	-235
280/Ac	et rep.;	280/1-2	26:
HB	3-235	HB	-235
280/1-1		280/1-2	
	3-235		B-235
280/1-2		280/1-2	
	z. 3 -23 5		
			3- 23 5
280/1-3	= 17	280/1-2	
	3-235		3-235
280/1-3		280/2-2	
HB	3-235	HB	3-235
280/1-4	<i>4:</i>	280/2-2	2:
HB	3-235	HB	3-235
280/1-4	4.:	280/2	3:
	3-235		3-235
280/1-3		280/2	
	3-235		3- 23 5
280/1-6			
		280/2-4	
	3-235		3-235
280/1-2		280/2-	
	3-235		3- 23 5
280/1-7	7. <i>1:</i>	280/2	5:
HB	3-235	HE	3-235
280/1-8	<i>8:</i>	280/2-6	5:
HB	3-235	HE	3-235
280/1-9	Q:	280/2-	7.
	3-235		3-235
280/1-		280/2-	
	3-235		3- 23 5
280/1-2		280/2-	
	3-235		3-235
280/1-2		280/2-3	
	3-235	HE	3-235
280/1-1	<i>13:</i>	280/2	<i>10:</i>
HB	3-235	HE	3-235
280/1-2	<i>14:</i>	280/2-	11:
	3-235		3-235
280/1-		280/2-	
	3-235		3-235
280/1-		280/2-	
_	3-235 		3-235
280/1-		280/2-	
HB	3-235	HE	3-235

	STATUTES AMENI	DED (ILC	S)—Continued
Chapter	Act/Section:Bill	Chapter	Act/Section:Bill
70—Cont		70—Cont	
280/2-1		285/10.	
	3- 23 5		-235
280/2-1		285/11.	
	3-235		-235
280/2-1		285/12.	
	3-235		-235
280/2-1	<i>16:</i>	285/13.	•
HB	3 -2 35	HB	-235
280/2-1		285/13,	
	3-235		-23 5
280/2-1		285/14.	
	3-235		-235
280/2-1	19: 3 -23 5	285/14,	-235
280/2-2		285/15	
	3 -2 35		-235
280/2-2		285/16	
	3-235		-235
280/2-2		285/17.	
HB	3-235	HB	-235
280/2-2		285/17,	
	3-235		-235
280/2-2		285/18	
	3-235		-235
280/2-2		285/19	
280/2-2	3-235	285/20	-235
	25,. 3 -235		-235
280/2-2		285/21	
	3-235		3- 23 5
280/2-2		285/22	
HB	3-235		3-235
280/2-2	28:	285/23	<i>:</i>
	3-235	HB	3-235
280/2-2		285/24	
	3-235		3-235
285/Ac		285/25	
285/1:	3-235	285/25	3- 2 35
	3-235		3- 23 5
285/2:		285/25	
	3-235		3-235
285/2,:	•	285/26	
	3-235		3-235
<i>285/3:</i>		290/Ac	t rep.:
	3-235		B-235
285/3,:		290/1:	
	3-235		3-235
285/4:	3-235	290/2:	1.235
285/5:			
	3-235	290/3: HE	3-235
285/6:		290/3,:	
	3-235		3-235
285/6.		290/4:	
	3-235		3-235
285/7:		290/4,:	
	3-235		3-235
285/8:		290/5:	
	B-235		3-235
285/9:		290/6:	
н	B-235	н	3-235

	Chanter Ast/Section Pill
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
70—Cont.	70 — Cont. 300/10:
290/7: HB-235	HB-235
290/7.1:	300/10,:
HB-235	HB-235
290/8:	<i>300/15:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
290/9:	300/15,:
HB-235	HB-235
290/10: HB-235	300/20: HB-235
290/11:	300/25:
HB-235	HB-235
290/12:	<i>300/30:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
290/13:	300/35:
HB-235	HB-235 <i>300/40:</i>
290/14: HB-235	HB-235
290/15:	300/45:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>290/16:</i>	<i>300/50:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
290/17:	300/50,:
HB-235 290/17,:	HB-235 300/55:
HB-235	HB-235
290/18:	300/55,:
HB-235	HB-235
290/18,:	300/60:
HB-235	HB-235
290/19: HB-235	300/60,: HB-235
290/20:	300/65:
HB-235	HB-235
290/21:	<i>300/70</i> :
HB-235	HB-235
290/22:	300/75: HB-235
HB-235 290/23:	300/80:
HB-235	HB-235
290/24:	300/85:
HB-235	HB-235
290/25:	300/90:
HB-235 290/26:	HB-235 <i>300/95:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
290/27:	300/100:
HB-235	НВ-235
290/27a:	300/105:
HB-235	HB-235
290/27b: HB-235	300/110: HB-235
ль-233 290/27с:	300/115:
нв-235	HB-235
290/28:	<i>300/120</i> :
HB-235	HB-235
300/Act rep.:	300/125:
HB-235 300/1:	HB-235 305/Act rep.:
300/1: HB-235	305/Act rep.: HB-235
300/5:	<i>305/1-1:</i>
HB-235	НВ-235

STATUTES AMENDED (ILCS)—Continued			
Chapter Act/S	Section:Bill	Chapter	Act/Section:Bill
70—Cont.	A	70—Con	
305/1-2:		305/1-	
НВ-235 305/1-3:		305/1-	3-235 วิ×ิ∙
HB-235	-)		3-235
<i>305/1-3,:</i>		305/1-	
HB-235			3-235
<i>305/1-4:</i> HB-235		<i>305/1</i> ні	30: 3-235
305/1-4,:		305/2-	
HB-235			3-235
305/1-5:		305/2	2: 3-235
HB-235 <i>305/1-6:</i>		305/2-	
HB-235			3-235
<i>305/1-7:</i>		305/2-	
HB-235 305/1-8:		305/2-	3-235 ⊿·
HB-235		н	3-235
305/1-9:		305/2-	
HB-235			3 -23 5
305/1-10: HB-235		305/2- H1	3: 3 -235
305/1-11:		305/2-	
HB-235			3-235
305/1-12:		305/2-	<i>7:</i> 8-235
HB-235 305/1-13:		305/2-	
HB-235			B-235
305/1-14:		305/2-	
HB-235 <i>305/1-14</i> ,:		305/2-	8-235 .70∙
HB-235			B-235
305/1-15:		305/2-	
HB-235 305/1-15,:		305/2-	B-235
HB-235			B-235
<i>305/1-16:</i>		305/2-	·13:
HB-235			B-235
305/1-16,: HB-235		305/2- H 1	B-235
305/1-17.		305/2-	
HB-235			B-235
<i>305/1-18:</i> HB-235		305/2-	B- 235
305/1-19:		305/2-	
HB-235			B-235
305/1-20:		305/2-	- <i>16:</i> B -235
HB-235 305/1-21:		305/2-	
HB-235			B-235
305/1-22:		305/2-	
HB-235 <i>305/1-23:</i>		305/2-	B-235 .18∙
HB-235			B-235
<i>305/1-24:</i>		305/2-	
HB-235			B-235
305/1-25: HB-235		305/2- Hi	-20: B-235
305/1-25,:		305/2-	
HB-235			B-235
305/1-26: HP 225		305/2-	- <i>22:</i> B- 235
HB-235		H.	D-433

	STATULES AMENI	-	•
Chapter	Act/Section:Bill	Chapter	Act/Section:Bill
70—Cont	+	70-Cont	<i>•</i>
305/2-2		305/3-2	
	i-235		3 -23 5
305/2-2		305/3-2	
	3-235		3- 23 5
		305/3-2	
305/2-2			
	3-235 ·		3-235
305/2-2		305/3-2	
	3-235		3-235
305/2-2		305/3-2	
	3-235		3- 23 5
305/2-2		305/3-2	
	3-235	305/3-2	3- 23 5
305/2-2			
	3-235		3- 23 5
305/2-2		305/3-2	
	3-235		3-235
305/2-3		305/3-2	
	3-235		3-235
305/3-X		305/3-2	
	3-235		3-235
305/3-2		310/Ac	
	3-235		3-235
305/3-2		310/5-	
	3-235	НВ	3-235
305/3-3		310/5-2	
	3-235		3-235
305/3-3	<i>3,:</i>	310/5	
	3-235		3-235
305/3-4		<i>310/5-</i> .	
	3-235		3-235
<i>305/3-</i> :	<i>5</i> :	310/5	
	3-235		3-235
305/3-6	<i>6:</i>	310/5	
	3-235		3-235
<i>305/3-</i> :	7:	310/5	
	3-235		3-235
305/3-6		310/5-	
	3-235		3-235
<i>305/3-</i> :	<i>9:</i>	310/5-	
	3-235		3-235
<i>305/3-</i> .		310/5-	
	3-235		3-235
305/3-		310/5-	
	3-235		B-235
305/3-		310/5-	
	B-235		B-235
305/3-		310/5-	
	B-235		B-235
305/3-		310/5-	
	B-235		B-235
305/3-		310/5-	
	B-235		B-235
305/3-		310/5-	
	B-235		B-235
305/3-		310/5-	/ -
	B-235		B-235
305/3-		310/5-	
	B-235		B-235
305/3-		310/5-	
	B-235		B-235
305/3-		310/5-	
HI	B-235	н	B-235

Chapter	Act/Section:Bill	•	Act/Section:Bill
70Cont		70—Cont	
310/5-1 HB	-235	315/14: HB	-235
310/5-1		<i>315/15:</i>	
пв 310/5-1	1 -235 19	яв 315/16:	-235
	-235	HB	
310/5-2 HB	:-235	315/17: HB	-235
310/5-2	21:	315/18:	
нв 310/5-2	1 -235 22:	нв 315/19:	-235
НВ	-235		-235
310/5-2 HB	23: 2 235	315/20: HB	-235
310/5-2		315/21:	
нв 310/5-2	1 -235 25:	НВ 315/22:	-235
HB	-235	HB	-235
310/5-2 HB	25,: 1 -235	315/22. HB	1: - 235
310/5-2	26:	315/22.	2:
нв 310/5-2	3 -235 27·	НВ 315/23:	-235
HB	-235	HB	-235
310/5-2 HR	28: 3 -235	320/Ac	t rep.: - 235
310/5-2	2 <i>9:</i>	320/1-1	' :
НВ 310/5-3	3- 23 5 30∙	НВ 320/1-2	-235
НВ	3-235	HB	-235
315/Ac HR	t rep.: 3-235	320/1-2 HR	?,.: -23 5
<i>315/1:</i>	-200	320/1-3	
НВ 315/2:	3-235	HB 320/1-3	- 235
НВ	3-235	нв	-235
315/2,: HR	3-235	320/1-4 HR	/; -235
<i>315/3:</i>	-233	320/1-5	
НВ 315/3,:	3-235	НВ 320/1-6	-235
HB	3-235	HB	-235
315/4: HR	3-235	<i>320/1-€</i> HR	6. <i>I:</i> -23 5
<i>315/5:</i>		320/1-7	7;
НВ <i>315/6</i> :	3-235	НВ 320/1-8	-235
HB	3-235	HB	-235
315/7: HR	3-235	320/1-9 HR); -23 5
<i>315/8:</i>		320/1-1	
НВ 315/9:	3-235	НВ 320/1-1	-23 5
НВ	3-235	НВ	-235
315/10. HR	: 3-23 5	320/1-1 HR	⁷ 2: -235
315/11.	<i>:</i>	320/1-1	<i>13:</i>
HB 315/12	3-235	НВ 320/1-1	-235
HB	3-235		-235
315/13.	: 3- 23 5	320/1-1	75: - 235
пр	1-433	пв	• 4 33

	ES AIVIENDED (ILUS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill 70—Cont.	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
320/1-15,:	70 — Cont. 320/2-11:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>320/1-16:</i>	320/2-12:
HB-235	HB-235
320/1-17:	320/2-13:
HB-235 320/1-17.:	HB-235 <i>320/2-14:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
<i>320/1-18:</i>	320/2-15:
HB-235	HB-235
320/1-19: HB-235	320/2-15,:
320/1-20:	HB-235 320/2-16:
HB-235	HB-235
320/1-21:	320/2-16,:
HB-235	HB-235
320/1-22: HB-235	320/2-17:
320/1-23:	HB-235 <i>320/2-18:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
320/1-24:	<i>320/2-19:</i>
HB-235 <i>320/1-25:</i>	HB-235
HB-235	320/2-20: HB-235
320/1-26:	320/2-21:
HB-235	НВ-235
320/1-26,:	320/2-22:
HB-235 <i>320/1-27:</i>	HB-235
HB-235	<i>320/2-23:</i> HB-235
320/1-28:	320/2-24:
HB-235	HB-235
320/1-29: HB-235	320/2-25:
320/1-30:	HB-235 <i>320/2-26:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
320/2-1:	<i>320/2-26,:</i>
HB-235 320/2-2:	HB-235
HB-235	320/2-27: HB-235
320/2-2,:	320/2-28:
HB-235	HB-235
320/2-3: HB-23 5	320/2-29:
320/2-3,:	HB-235 320/2-30:
HB-235	HB-235
320/2-4:	325/Act rep.:
HB-235 320/2-5:	HB-235
HB-235	325/1-1: HB-235
320/2-6:	325/1-2:
HB-235	HB-235
320/2-6.1: HB-235	325/1-3:
320/2-7:	HB-235 <i>325/1-3.</i> :
HB-235	HB-235
320/2-8:	<i>325/1-4:</i>
HB-235 <i>320/2-9:</i>	HB-235
320/2-9: HB-235	325/1-4,: HB-235
320/2-10:	325/1-5:
HB-235	HB-235

	STATUTES AMENI	ED (ILC	5)—Continued
Chapter	Act/Section:Bill		Act/Section:Bill
70 — <i>Cont</i>		70—Cont	t.
325/1-6		325/2-3	
	3-235		2-235
325/1-7		325/2-3	
яв 325/1-8	3-235 o.	325/2-4	3- 23 5
	5. 3 -23 5		7. 3-235
325/1-9		325/2-4	_
	3-235		3-235
325/1-1		325/2-3	
НВ	3-235	НВ	-235
325/1-1	11:	325/2-0	5:
	3-235		3-235
325/1-1		325/2-7	
	3-235		B- 23 5
325/1-1		325/2-8	
яв 325/1-1	3-235	325/2-9	3- 23 5
	3-235		y. 3-235
325/1-1		325/2-	
	3-235		-235
325/1-1		325/2-	
HB	3-235	нв	3-235
325/1-1	<i>15,:</i>	325/2-1	12:
	-235		3-235
<i>325/1-1</i>		325/2-	
	3-235	325/2	3-235
325/1-1 HD	70,: 3 -235	325/2- ₋	7 <i>4:</i> 3 -23 5
325/1-1		325/2-	
	3-235		3-235
325/1-1		325/2-	
НВ	3-235		3-235
<i>325/1-1</i>		325/2-	15,:
	3-235		3-235
325/1-2		325/2-	
нв 325/1-2	3-235		3- 23 5
	3-235	325/2	70,: 3 -235
325/1-2		325/2-	
	3-235		B-235
325/1-2	23:	325/2-	
	3-235		3-235
325/1-2		325/2-	
	3-235		3- 23 5
325/1-2 HB	25: 3 -235	325/2-2	20: 3 -235
325/1-2		325/2-2	
	3-235		3-235
325/1-2		325/2-2	
HB	3-235	HB	3-235
325/1-2		325/2-2	<i>23:</i>
	3-235		-235
325/1-2		325/2-2	
325/1-2	3- 235 20:	325/2-2	3- 235
	3- 235		25: 3 -235
325/1-3		325/2-2	
	B-235		B-235
325/2-1	1:	325/2-2	
	3-235		-235
325/2-2		325/2-2	
HB	3-235	HB	3-235

	ES AMENDED (LCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
70— <i>Cont</i> .	70 — <i>Cont.</i>
325/2-28:	<i>325/3-26:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
325/2-29:	325/3-27:
HB-235	HB-235
325/2-30:	325/3-28:
HB-235	HB-235
325/3-1:	325/3-29:
HB-235 <i>325/3-2:</i>	HB-235
323/3-2: HB-235	<i>325/3-30:</i> HB-235
325/3-3:	325/4-1:
HB-235	HB-235
325/3-3.:	325/4-2:
HB-235	HB-235
325/3-4:	325/4-2,:
HB-235	НВ-235
325/3-4.:	<i>325/4-3:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
<i>325/3-5</i> :	325/4-3.:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>325/3-6:</i>	<i>325/4-4:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
<i>325/3-7:</i>	<i>325/4-5:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
<i>325/3-8:</i>	<i>325/4-6:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
<i>325/3-9:</i>	<i>325/4-7:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
<i>325/3-10:</i>	325/4-8:
HB-235	HB-235
325/3-11:	<i>325/4-9:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
325/3-12:	325/4-10:
HB-235	HB-235
325/3-13:	325/4-11:
HB-235	HB-235
325/3-14: HB-235	325/4-12: HB-235
325/3-14.:	325/4-13:
323/3-14,. HB-235	325/4-75. HB-235
325/3-15:	325/4-14:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>325/3-16:</i>	325/4-15:
HB-235	HB-235
325/3-17:	325/4-16:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>325/3-18:</i>	<i>325/4-17:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
<i>325/3-19:</i>	<i>325/4-17,:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
<i>325/3-20:</i>	325/4-18:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>325/3-21:</i>	<i>325/4-19:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
325/3-22:	325/4-20:
HB-235	HB-235
325/3-23:	325/4-21:
HB-235	HB-235
325/3-24:	325/4-22:
HB-235	HB-235
325/3-25:	325/4-23:
HB-235	HB-235

SIAIUIES	AMENDED (LCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
70—Cont.	70—Cont.
	325/5-20:
325/4-24:	
HB-235	HB-235
325/4-25:	325/5-21:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>325/4-26:</i>	<i>325/5-22:</i>
нв-235	HB-235
<i>325/4-27:</i>	<i>325/5-23</i> :
HB-235	HB-235
<i>325/4-28:</i>	325/5-24:
HB-235	HB-235
	325/5-25:
<i>325/4-29:</i>	
HB-235	HB-235
<i>325/4-30</i> :	325/5-26:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>325/5-1:</i>	<i>325/5-27:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
<i>325/5-2</i> :	<i>325/5-28:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
325/5-3:	<i>325/5-29</i> :
	HB-235
HB-235	
325/5-3,:	<i>325/5-30:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
<i>325/5-4:</i>	<i>325/6-1</i> :
HB-235	HB-235
<i>325/5-4,:</i>	<i>325/6-2:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
325/5-5:	325/6-3:
HB-235	HB-235
	325/6-3,:
325/5-6:	
HB-235	HB-235
<i>325/5-7:</i>	325/6-4:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>325/5-8:</i>	<i>325/6-4,:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
<i>325/5-9:</i>	<i>325/6-5:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
325/5-10:	325/6-6:
HB-235	HB-235
325/5-11:	325/6-7:
HB-235	HB-235
325/5-12:	325/6-8:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>325/5-13:</i>	<i>325/6-9:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
<i>325/5-14:</i>	<i>325/6-10:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
325/5-14,:	325/6-11:
HB-235	HB-235
325/5-15:	325/6-12:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>325/5-15,:</i>	<i>325/6-13:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
<i>325/5-16:</i>	<i>325/6-14:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
325/5-16,:	325/6-14.:
HB-235	HB-235
	325/6-15:
325/5-17:	
HB-235	HB-235
325/5-18:	325/6-15,:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>325/5-19:</i>	<i>325/6-16:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
	 ·

	STATUTES AMEND	ED (ILC	S)—Continued
Chanter	Act/Section:Bill	Chanter	Act/Section:Bill
		-	
70—Cont		70—Con	
325/6-1		325/7-1	
	3-235		3-235
325/6-1		<i>325/7-1</i>	
HB	3-235	HB	3-235
<i>325/6-1</i>	<i>18:</i>	325/7-1	16.
HB	3-235	HB	3-235
325/6-1	19:	325/7-	<i>17:</i>
	3-235		3-235
325/6-2		325/7-	
·	3-235		B-235
325/6-2		325/7-	
	3-235		3- 23 5
325/6-2		325/7-2	
	3-235		3-235
325/6-2		325/7-2	
	3-235	HB	3-23 5
325/6-2	<i>24:</i>	325/7-2	22: *
HB	3-235	HB	3-235
325/6-2	25:·	325/7-2	<i>23:</i>
	3-235	HB	3-235
325/6-2		325/7-2	
	3-235		3-235
325/6-2		325/7-2	
	3-235		3- 23 5
		325/7-2	
325/6-2			
	3-235		3- 23 5
325/6-2		325/7-2	
	3-235		3-235
<i>325/6-3</i>		325/7-2	
HB	3-235	HB	3-235
<i>325/7-1</i>	1:	325/7-2	28:
HB	3-235	HE	3-235
325/7-2	2:	325/7-2	29:
HB	3-235	HE	3-235
325/7-3		325/7-	
	3-235		3-235
325/7-3		325/8-	
	3-235		3-235
		325/8-	
325/7-4			
	3-235		3-235
325/7-4		<i>325</i> /8	
	3-235		3-235
<i>325/7-3</i>		<i>325/8-</i> .	
	3-235		3-235
325/7-0	6:	325/8	
HB	3-235	HE	3-235
<i>325/7-1</i>	7 :	325/8	4,:
HE	3-235	HE	3-235
325/7-8	8:	325/8	<i>5</i> :
	3-235		3-235
325/7-5	0.	325/8-	
	3-235		3-235
325/7-		325/8-	
			7. 3 -23 5
	3-235		
325/7-		325/8-	
	3-235		3-235
<i>325/7</i> -2		325/8-	•
	3-235		3-235
<i>325/7</i>	<i>13:</i>	325/8-	<i>10</i> :
HE	3-235	H	3-235
325/7-	<i>14:</i>	325/8-	11:
	3-235		3-235
			=

Chapter	Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
70—Cont.		70—Cont.
325/8-1 HD	2: • 235	330/7.1: HB-235
325/8-1		330/8:
	235	HB-235
325/8-1		330/9:
325/8-1	235 4 :	HB-235 330/10:
HB.	235	HB-235
325/8-1		330/11:
яв. 325/8-1	.235 6:	HB-235 <i>330/12:</i>
HB.	235	HB-235
325/8-1	• •	330/13:
нв. 325/8-1	. 235 8.	HB-235 330/14:
HB-		HB-235
325/8-1		<i>330/14,</i> :
нв. 325/8-2		HB-235 330/15:
J25/8-2 HB .		HB-235
325/8-2		<i>330/16</i> :
НВ- 325/8-2		HB-235 330/17:
323/6-2. HB -		330/17: HB-235
325/8-2	3:	330/18:
HB-		HB-235
325/8-2 HB -	• •	330/19: HB-235
325/8-2		330/20:
HB-		НВ-235
325/8-2. HB-		330/21: HB-235
325/8-2		330/22:
HB-		HB-235
325/8-2 HB -		330/23: HB 235
325/8-2		HB-235 330/24:
нв-	235	НВ-235
325/8-2:		330/24,:
нв- 325/8-3		HB-235 330/25:
HB-	235	HB-235
330/Act		330/26:
НВ- 330/1:	235	HB-235 330/27:
HB-	235	HB-235
330/2:	225	335/Act rep.:
НВ- 330/3:	235	HB-235 335/1:
HB-	235	HB-235
330/3,:		335/2:
нв- 330/4:	235	HB-235 <i>335/3:</i>
HB-	235	HB-235
330/4,:		<i>335/3,:</i>
нв- 330/5:	235	HB-235
330/3: HB-	235	<i>335/4:</i> HB-235
330/6:		335/4,:
HB-	235	HB-235
330/7: HB-	235	335/5: HB-235
		110-233

	Cl. 4 Aut Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
70—Cont.	70—Cont.
335/6:	<i>340/1:</i> HB-235
HB-235 <i>335/7:</i>	340/2:
HB-235	HB-235
335/8:	340/2,:
HB-235	НВ-235
<i>335/9:</i>	340/3:
HB-235	HB-235
335/10:	340/3,:
HB-235 <i>335/11:</i>	HB-235 <i>340/4:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
335/11.5:	340/5:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>335/12:</i>	<i>340/6:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
335/13:	340/6.1:
HB-235 <i>335/14:</i>	HB-235 <i>340/7:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
<i>335/14.</i> :	340/8:
HB-235	НВ-235
<i>335/15:</i>	<i>340/9:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
335/15,:	340/9.1:
HB-235 <i>335/16:</i>	HB-235 <i>340/10:</i>
335/10. HB-235	HB-235
335/16.:	340/11:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>335/17:</i>	<i>340/12:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
335/18:	340/13:
HB-235 <i>335/19:</i>	HB-235 <i>340/14:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
335/20:	340/15:
HB-235	HB-235
<i>335/21:</i>	340/15,:
HB-235	HB-235
335/22:	<i>340/16:</i> HB-235
HB-235 <i>335/23:</i>	340/16.:
HB-235	HB-235
335/24:	<i>340/17:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
335/25:	340/18:
HB-235	HB-235 <i>340/19</i> :
335/25,: HB-235	HB-235
335/26:	340/20:
HB-235	HB-235
335/27:	<i>340/21:</i>
HB-235	HB-235
335/28:	340/22: HB 225
HB-235 335/29:	HB-235 <i>340/23</i> :
333/29: HB-235	340/23. HB-235
335/30:	340/23a:
HB-235	HB-235
340/Act rep.:	<i>340/24</i> :
HB-235	HB-235

	SIAIUIES AMEN	DED (LIC	3)—Continued
Chapter	Act/Section:Bill	Chapter	Act/Section:Bill
70—Cont.		70—Con	<i>†</i>
340/25:		345/15	
	-235	,	3- 23 5
340/26:		345/15	
	-235		3-235
340/26.		345/15	
	-235		3-235
340/27:		345/16	:
HB	-235		3-235
340/27.	<i>1</i> :	345/17	;
HB	-235	SB	-200; HB-235 , 652
340/27.	2:	345/18	;
HB.	-235	HE	3-235
<i>340/27</i> .		345/19	
	-235		3-235
<i>340/28:</i>		345/20	
	-235		3-235
345/Ac	•	345/21	
	-235		3-235
<i>345/1:</i>		345/22	
	-235		3-235
345/2:	225	345/23	
	-235		3-235
<i>345/2,:</i>	225	345/24	
	-235	345/25	3-235
345/3:	225		3-235
яв 345/3,:	-235	345/25	
	-235		,. 3-235
<i>345/4</i> :	-233	345/26	
	-235		3-235
<i>345/5</i> :	-233	345/27	
	-235		3-235
345/6:		345/28	
НВ	-235		3-235
345/6.1		345/29	
	-235		3-235
345/7:		345/30) <u>:</u>
HB	-235	HI	3-235
<i>345/8:</i>		345/31	
	-235		3-235
<i>345/9:</i>		<i>345/32</i>	
	-235		3-235
345/10.		345/33	
	-235		3-235
345/11.	-235		ct rep.:
яв 345/12.			3-235
	-235	350/1:	3-235
345/13.		350/2:	
	-846; HB-235 , 571		3-235
345/13		350/3:	
	-373; HB-235		3-235
345/13		350/3,.	
	-235		3-235
345/13		350/4:	
	i-235		B-235
345/14.	:	350/4,.	:
HB	-235	HÌ	B-235
345/14,	<i>;</i>	350/5:	
	-235		B-235
345/15		350/6:	
HB	3-235	H	B-235

	AMENDED (ILCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
70—Cont.	70—Cont.
350/7:	405/9 rep.:
HB-235	HB-2073 405/10:
350/8: HB-235	405/10: HB-2073
350/9:	405/11 rep.:
HB-235	HB-2073
350/10:	405/12 rep.:
HB-235	HB-2073
350/11:	405/13 rep.:
HB-235	HB-2073
<i>350/12:</i>	<i>405/14</i> :
HB-235	HB-2073
350/13:	405/17 rep.:
HB-235	HB-2073
350/14:	405/19:
HB-235	HB-2073 405/19.01 rep.:
350/14,: HB-235	405/19.01 <i>Vep.</i> . НВ-2073
350/15:	405/20 rep.:
HB-235	HB-2073
350/15,:	405/20.01 rep.:
HB-235	HB-2073
<i>350/16:</i>	405/21:
HB-235	HB-1177
<i>350/16,:</i>	405/22.05:
HB-235	HB-818
350/17:	405/23:
HB-235	HB-2073
350/18:	405/26a:
HB-235 350/19:	HB-2073 405/26a.1:
HB-235	405/20a.7. HB-2073
350/20:	405/26a.4:
HB-235	HB-2073
350/21:	405/26b;
HB-235	SB-846; HB-571
350/22:	405/26b.3:
HB-235	HB-2073
350/23:	405/26b.6:
HB-235	HB-2073
350/24:	405/28 rep.: HB-2073
HB-235 350/25:	нь-2073 405/29 rep.:
HB-235	403/25 гер.: НВ-2073
350/25,:	405/30 rep.:
HB-235	HB-2073
350/26:	<i>405/32:</i>
HB-235	HB-2073
<i>350/27:</i>	410/5:
HB-235	SB-174
350/28:	410/13:
HB-235	SB-846; HB-571
350/29: HB 335	505/25.1 new: HB-821
HB-235 <i>350/30:</i>	510/18.2 rep.:
HB-235	SB-677; HB-687
405/1:	520/10:
SB-1017	HB-281
405/6:	705/1.03:
HB-1547	HB-1599
405/8 rep.:	705/4:
HB-2073	HB-1 269 , 2476
V	

Chapter Act/Section:Bill Chapter Act/Sec	tion:Bill
70—Cont. 70—Cont.	
705/4.02: 1205/3-9:	
SB-200; HB-652 , 688, 1175 HB-288 <i>1205/5-6</i> :	
SB-200; HB-652 SB-373	
705/6.1: 1205/5-9:	
SB-607 ; HB-910 SB-373 705/14: 1205/9-1a:	
SB-373 SB-373	
705/14.14: 1205/9.1-2:	
HB-1393 SB-373 705/16.06: 1205/9.2-2:	
SB-106 SB-373	
705/19a: 1205/9.3-2:	
HB-1393 SB-373	
705/22: 1205/10-7: SB-373 HB-1269, 24	171
805/3.5: 1205/11.1-7:	,
HB-353 SB-373	
805/6f new: 1205/11.2-1: SB-262 HB-1187	
805/13.1: HB-1167 815/13.1: 1205/11.2-2:	
SB-373, 846; HB-571 SB-373	
805/13.8 new: 1290/2:	
HB-1651 SB-373 805/20: 1505/16b new:	
SB-263 HB-1916	
805/23 new: 1505/19:	
SB-162 SB-846; HB 810/1: 1505/26.10-5 new	-571
810/1: 1505/26.10-5 new HB-1651 HB-973	/:
810/8.4 new: 1705/15.5 new:	
SB-106 HB-2042	
810/17: 1705/17.2 new: SB-106 HB-2043	
810/22: 1705/32.5 new:	
SB-846; HB-571 HB-2043	
905/20: 2005/13: SP 946, NP 571	
SB-846; HB-571 SB-373 905/21: 2105/4b:	
SB-373 SB-256	
910/13: 2105/15.1: OP 254	
SB-234 SB-255, 373 <i>910/20: 2105/17:</i>	
SB-846; HB-571 SB-846; HB	-571
910/25: 2105/21:	
SB-373 SB-254	
915/4: 2105/26b: HB-1270 SB-255, 373	
915/5b: 2205/17:	
HB-1270 SB-846; HB	-571
1005/0.05 new: 2305/11: HB-528 SB-104	
1005/3: 2305/12:	
HB-528 SB-846; HB	-571
1005/9.5 new: 2405/0.1:	
HB-528 HB-1601 <i>2405/4</i> :	
SB-373 HB-1269	
1005/14 new: 2405/7.9 new:	
HB-528 SB-104 1105/18: 2405/8:	
SB-846; HB-571 HB-2161	

STATULES AME	NDED (ILCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
70—Cont.	70Cont.
2405/11:	2805/8.1 new:
	HB-2161
SB-104 <i>2405/16.4:</i>	_
	2805/8.2 new:
SB-373	HB-2161
2405/19:	2805/10:
SB-159	HB-2161
2405/22a.19:	2805/17:
SB-159	SB-846; HB-571
2405/25:	2805/26d:
SB-104	SB-373
<i>2605/4:</i>	2805/32a.3:
SB-1221; HB-1825, 2401	HB-2161
2605/4.3:	2805/32f:
SB-544; HB-1375	SB-373
2605/4.10:	2905/3-1:
SB-533; HB-1374	HB-2460
2605/4.13:	2905/5-1:
SB-1221; HB-2401	SB-846; HB-571
3D-1221, 11D-2401 3605/5 7	
2605/5.7:	3010/1: SB 202
SB-846; HB-571	SB-293
2605/5.9:	3010/4:
SB-528; HB-1641	SB-373
2605/5.12:	3010/7:
HB-1242	SB-293
2605/5.12a rep.:	<i>3105/3.04:</i>
HB-1242	H B- 262
2605/7a:	<i>3205/1:</i>
SB-1001; HB-2125	HB-162
2605/7b:	3205/8.3 new:
SB-1001	HB-162
2605/7bb rep.:	3205/8.5 new:
SB-1001; HB-2125	HB-2041
2605/7f:	3305/2b:
SB-1001 ; HB-2125	HB-1521
2605/7f rep.:	3605/9a:
SB-1001	SB-800
2605/7g:	3605/9b:
SB-1001; HB-2125	SB-800
2605/8:	3605/27a:
SB-51, 515	SB-800
2605/9.6a:	<i>3605/28:</i>
HB-1375, 1451	SB-285
<i>2605/10:</i>	3605/28a:
HB-1456	SB-415, 453
2605/11.3:	3605/28a.5 new:
SB-534; HB-1430, 2131	SB-415
2605/11.6:	3605/28c new:
SB-534; HB-1430	HB-1916
2605/11.7:	3605/41:
SB-534; HB-1430	SB-710 ; HB-378
2605/11.10:	3610/1:
SB-435; HB-1430, 1824	HB-857
2605/19a:	3615/2.03:
HB-1003	SB-301
2605/22: HP 1004	3615/2.10:
HB-1004	HB-582
2605/65.1 new:	3615/2.11:
HB-1004	SB-800
2605/280 new:	<i>3615/2.15:</i>
SB-297	SB-415
<i>2805/4:</i>	<i>3615/2.16:</i>
HB-2472	SB-415

STATUTES AMENDED (ILCS)—Continued			
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill		
70—Cont.	105—Cont.		
<i>3615/2.18:</i>	5/1 B -6:		
SB-415	HB-1098		
<i>3615/2.19</i> :	<i>5/1B-8:</i>		
SB-415	SB-645; HB-452 , 654, 2396		
3615/2.22:	5/1 B -16:		
SB-300	HB-449, 740, 1098		
3615/2.23:	5/1 B -20:		
HB-569	HB-1098		
3615/2.30 new:	5/1B-22:		
HB-242 <i>3615/4.01:</i>	HB-1098		
HB-1270	5/1C-2:		
3615/4.01a rep.:	SB-645; HB-449, 452 , 654, 2396 5/1C-3 rep.:		
SB-800	SB-645; HB-2396		
3615/4.09:	5/1C-4 rep.:		
HB-1270	SB-645; HB-2396		
3615/4.11:	5/1D-1:		
HB-1270	SB-645		
<i>3715/6</i> :	5/2-2:		
HB-1573	HB-821		
TINDANING	<i>5/2-3.11:</i>		
LIBRARIES	HB-819		
75	5/2-3.12:		
5/3-1: SP 272	SB-811		
SB-373 5/3-4:	5/2-3.13a:		
SB-373	HB-560, 2311 5/2-3.23:		
5/3-9:	HB-821		
SB-373	5/2-3.25d: '		
5/4-7:	HB-1701		
HB-1047	5/2-3.25g:		
<i>10/8:</i>	SB-10, 811, 876 , 904; HB-689 , 742		
SB-39	5/2-3.27a new:		
<i>10/8.1:</i>	SB-271; HB-2365		
SB-39	<i>5/2-3.42:</i>		
16/15-15:	HB-821		
SB-373	5/2-3.47:		
16/15-20:	HB-821		
SB-373 <i>16/30-85</i> :	5/2-3.51: HD 452 654		
SB-846; HB-571	HB-452 , 654 <i>5/2-3.51.5:</i>		
16/35-5:	SB-645; HB-452 , 654, 2396		
SB-373	5/2-3.62:		
<i>16/35-35:</i>	HB-1270		
SB-373	5/2-3.63a new:		
COMPANY	SB-560		
SCHOOLS	<i>5/2-3.64:</i>		
105	SB-560; HB-453, 1005 , 1325, 1326,		
5/Art.:	1327, 1685, 2396		
HB-1301	5/2-3.71:		
5/1-3: SB 420	SB-864		
SB-420 5/1A-1:	5/2-3.71b new:		
SB-222	HB-1807 5/2-3.77:		
5/1A-2:	HB-898		
SB-271, 645, 727, 825; HB-452 , 654,	5/2-3.77a new:		
2365, 2396	HB-898		
5/1A-4:	5/2-3.84:		
HB-452, 654, 1098, 1637	HB-841		
<i>5/1A-6:</i>	5/2-3.84a new:		
SB-709 ; HB-840	HB-1545		

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
105—Cont.	105—Cont.
5/2-3.109a new:	5/7-11:
HB-1005 5/2-3.112:	SB-645; HB-452 , 654, 2396
SB-709; HB-1506	5/9-11.2: HB-574
5/2-3.117:	5/9-12:
HB-1005, 1112	HB-574, 1269
5/2-3.117a new:	<i>5/10-5:</i>
HB-452 , 654, 2396	SB-200; HB-652
5/2-3.118: SP 224: HP 75 4, 1021	5/10-10: SD 200: HD 574 452
SB-226; HR-754 , 1031 5/2-3.118 new:	SB-200; HB-574, 652 5/10-16:
SB-226	HB-574
5/2-3.120:	5/10-17.5 new:
HB-208, 1005	H B-3 9
5/2-3.121 new:	5/10-19:
SB-645; HB-537	SB-566; HB-740
5/2-3.122 new: SB-645; HB-1005	5/10-19.1: SB-566
5/2-3.123 new:	5/10-20.8b new:
HB-2365, 2395	HB-1701
5/2-3.124:	5/10-20.9a:
HB-2486	HB-452 , 654, 2396
5/2-3.124 new:	5/10-20.12:
HB-452 , 654	HB-1542
5/2-3.130 new: SB-569	5/10-20.12b: SB-22, 271, 569, 709 ; HB-720, 1005 ,
5/2-3.259:	1206, 2365
HB-1526	5/10-20.30 new:
5/3-1:	HB-452 , 654, 1327, 2396
HB-741	5/10-21.4a:
5/3-14.21:	HB-825, 1269
SB-811; HB-898	5/10-21.7-5 new:
· 5/5-17: SB-373	HB-1090, 2414 5/10-21.9:
5/6-17:	SB-571; HB-819, 1005 , 1433, 1467,
SB-200; HB-652	2028, 2312
5/7-04:	5/10-22.3d:
HB-1005	HB-1269
5/7-1:	5/10-22.3e:
HB-574, 1005	HB-1269
5/7-1.5 new: HB-1005	5/10-22.3f new: SB-17, 376, 704, 711; HB-11, 107,
5/7-2:	535, 626, 919, 974, 1881
HB-574	5/10-22.5a:
5/7-2b rep .:	HB-1269
HB-1778	5/10-22.6:
5/7-2c new:	SB-645; HB-449, 452 , 654, 1269 ,
HB-574 5/7-4:	2396, 2448, 2449 5/10-22.13a new:
HB-574, 1005	HB-1005
5/7-4.1:	- 5/10-22.18e new:
HB-1005	HB-1730, 2290
5/7-6:	<i>5/10-22.20:</i>
HB-574, 1005	SB-645; HB-452 , 654, 1269 , 1842,
5/7-7.5 new:	2396
HB-574 5/7-7.6 new:	<i>5/10-22.20a:</i> HB-819
HB-574	5/10-22.23:
5/7-7.7 new:	SB-380, 645; HB-449, 452 , 462, 654,
НВ-574	1531, 2396
5/7-9:	5/10-22.23a:
HB-574	SB-645; HB-2396

	DED (IECS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
105—Cont.	105—Cont.
5/10-22.24a:	5/14-7.02:
SB-551 ; HB-159, 819	HB-1526
5/10-22.24b new:	5/14-7.02a:
SB-551 ; HB-159	HB-654, 1526
5/10-22.25a: SB-69	5/14-7.03:
	HB-449, 754
5/10-22.25b: HB-1700	5/14-8.01:
5/10-22.28a:	SB-1072
SB-571	5/14-8.02:
5/10-22.31:	SB-237, 243; HB-2109
SB-551, 555, 567	5/14-8.02a:
5/10-22.31.1 new:	SB-726, 1100
SB-555	5/14-8.02b new:
5/10-22.33 B :	HB-1005 , 1685 <i>5/14-8.05:</i>
HB-2396	SB-1070; HB-819
<i>5/10-22.34:</i>	5/14-9.01:
HB-819	HB-1702, 2022, 2089
5/10-22.34c:	5/14-12.01:
HB-2487	HB-1526
5/10-22.34c new:	5/14-13.01:
HB-452 , 654, 2396	SB-379, 1115; HB-656, 1526, 1652,
5/10-22.40: HP 1337	1657
HB-1327	5/14-15.01:
5/10-23.5:	HB-1005, 1098
SB-645; HB-449, 452 , 654, 2396	5/14A-5:
5/10-23.8: SB-645; HB-449, 452 , 654, 2396	HB-449, 754
5/10-23.8a:	5/14C-2:
SB-645; HB-449, 452 , 654, 2396	HB-819
5/10-23.11A new:	<i>5/14C-12:</i>
HB-57	HB-449, 754
5/11A-8:	5/14D-1 new:
SB-310	HB-1301
5/11B-7:	5/14D-5 new:
HB-574	HB-1301
<i>5/12-13:</i>	5/14D-10 new:
SB-373	HB-1301
<i>5/13-44.4:</i>	5/14D-15 new:
SB-1101	HB-1301
5/13A-5:	5/17-1.1 new: HB-1160
HB-1823	5/17-1.5:
5/13A-6:	HB-2488
HB-1823	5/17-1.5 new:
5/13A-8: HP 1260-1922	HB-452, 654
HB-1269, 1823 <i>5/13A-9:</i>	5/17-2:
HB-1269	SB-310; HB-452 , 2090
5/14-0.05:	5/17-2.2:
HB-1526	SB-373
5/14-1.02b new:	5/17-2.2 rep.:
HB-1620	SB-310; HB-452
5/14-1.09:	5/17-2.2a:
HB-684, 2445	HB-452
5/14-1.09.1:	<i>5/17-2.2b</i> :
HB-819	SB-373
5/14-1.09.2 new:	<i>5/17-2.2c:</i>
HB-448	SB-69; HB-898
<i>5/14-3.01:</i>	<i>5/17-2.3</i> :
HB-1685	SB-310
5/14-4.01:	5/17-2.11:
HB-1526	SB-310; HB-452

STATUTES AMENI	DED (IECS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
105—Cont.	105—Cont.
5/17-2.11b new:	5/18-8a new:
SB-271; HB-1005, 2365	SB-2
5/17-2A rep.:	<i>5/18-10</i> :
HB-452	SB-242
<i>5/17-2C</i> :	<i>5/18-11:</i>
SB-562; HB-863	SB-978; HB-1730
<i>5/17-3:</i>	<i>5/18-12:</i>
HB-452	SB-242, 245
<i>5/17-3.2:</i>	5/18-17:
HB-452	SB-615
5/17-4 rep.:	<i>5/18-19</i> :
HB-452	HB-170, 1110, 1898
5/17-5 rep.:	5/18-19.5 new:
HB-452	HB-537
5/17-5.1:	5/19-1:
HB-452	SB-271, 569; HB-1097, 1622, 2365,
5/17-6.1 rep.:	2470
HB-452	5/19-2:
5/17-7:	HB-1005
HB-452	5/19-9:
5/17-8:	SB-373
SB-501; HB-452	5/20-2:
5/17-9.01 rep.:	HB-452
HB-452	5/20-3:
5/17-11:	SB-310; HB-452
HB-452 , 507, 537	5/20-7: OD 272
5/17-11.5 new:	SB-373
SB-616	5/21-0.01 new:
5/17-12:	SB-645; HB-452 , 654, 819
HB-452	5/21-0.02 new:
5/17-16:	SB-645
HB-452	5/21-0.03 new:
5/18-1: SB-720	SB-645
5/18-1.1 new:	5/21-1: HB 810 1008
SB-616; HB-1160	HB-819, 1098
5/18-1.5 new:	5/21-1a: SB-645; HB-452 , 654, 819, 2396
HB-40	5/21-1b:
5/18-3:	HB-819
HB-449, 754	5/21-1c:
5/18-4.3:	HB-819
SB-645; HB-452 , 654, 1526, 2396	5/21-2:
5/18-7:	SB-645; HB-452 , 654, 819, 2396,
SB-645; HB-452 , 654	2485
5/18-8:	5/21-2.1:
SB-242, 244, 310, 563, 566, 570, 616,	SB-645; HB-452 , 654, 819, 2396
645, 1101 , 1236; HB-449, 452 , 507,	5/21-2a:
549, 600, 654, 1005 , 1097, 1203,	SB-645; HB-452 , 654, 2396
1269 , 1394, 1403, 1696, 1908, 2130,	<i>5/21-2b</i> :
2304, 2396	HB-819
<i>5/18-8.05:</i>	5/21-2c new:
SB-1246, 1247; HB-2411, 2462	HB-116
5/18-8.05 new:	<i>5/21-3:</i>
HB-452, 654, 2396	SB-645; HB-452, 654, 819, 2396
5/18-8.2:	5/21-4:
SB-645; HB-449, 452 , 654, 2396	SB-645; HB-452, 654, 819, 2396
5/18-8.4:	<i>5/21-5</i> :
SB-645; HB-1099, 2396	SB-645; HB-452 , 654, 819, 2396
5/18-8.8 new:	5/21-5a:
SB-310	SB-645; HB-452 , 654, 819, 2396
5/18-8.10 new:	<i>5/21-5b</i> :
SB-310	SB-645; HB-2396

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
105—Cont.	105—Cont.
5/21-5c new:	<i>5/26-1:</i>
SB-557, 645; HB-449, 452 , 654, 2396	HB-1685
5/21-5d new: SB-645; HB-449, 452 , 654, 2396	<i>5/26-3a:</i> SB-1085
5/21-7.1:	5/27-7:
SB-645; HB-819	HB-821
5/21-9:	5/27-8.1:
HB-819 <i>5/21-10</i> :	SB-781; HB-788
SB-645; HB-452 , 654, 819, 2396	<i>5/27-14:</i> SB-271
5/21-11:	5/27-20.6 new:
HB-819 <i>5/21-11.1</i> :	SB-271; HB-82, 1005, 2365
SB-645; HB-452 , 654, 819, 2396	5/27-22:
5/21-11.2:	HB-514, 515 5/27-22.4 new:
HB-454, 819	HB-54
5/21-11.3: SP 645: UP 452 654 810 2306	5/27-23.4:
SB-645; HB-452 , 654, 819, 2396 5/21-11.4:	HB-595
SB-645; HB-452 , 654, 819, 2396	5/27-23.5 new:
5/21-12:	HB-128, 154, 2434, 2493 5/27-23.6 new:
HB-819 5/21-13 rep.:	HB-2396
HB-819	5/27-24.5:
5/21-14:	SB-681
SB-645; HB-452 , 654, 819, 2396	<i>5/27A-1:</i> HB-451
<i>5/21-16:</i> HB-819	5/27A-2:
5/21-17:	SB-889, 1205; HB-449, 452 , 654,
HB-819	2396
5/21-19:	<i>5/27A-3:</i> SB-1205; HB-2468
HB-819 <i>5/21-21:</i>	5/27A-3.5 new:
HB-819	SB-1205
5/21-21.1:	5/27A-4:
HB-819	SB-889, 1205; HB-2468 <i>5/27A-5:</i>
<i>5/21-23:</i> HB-819	HB-2468
5/21-23b:	5/27A-6:
HB-819	SB-1205; HB-2468
5/21-24:	5/27A-7: SR 880 1205, HR-440 4 53 550
HB-819 <i>5/21-25:</i>	SB-889, 1205; HB-449, 452 , 559, 654, 2396, 2468
HB-819	<i>5/27A-8:</i>
5/21-26 rep.:	SB-889, 1205; HB-449, 452 , 654,
HB-819	2396, 2468 <i>5/27A-9:</i>
5/22-23: SB-271, 811; HB-740, 1005 , 1098,	SB-889, 1205; HB-449, 452 , 654,
1685, 2365	2396, 2454, 2468
5/22-25:	5/27A-10:
HB-1668	SB-1205; HB-559, 2468
<i>5/24-2:</i> HB-1269, 1393	5/27A-11: SB-556, 889, 1205; HB-449, 452 ,
5/24-11:	654, 2396, 2468
SB-99, 568, 645; HB-449, 452 , 654,	5/27A-11.5 new:
2396 5/24-12:	HB-2468 <i>5/29-3:</i>
SB-559, 645; HB-449, 2396	5/29-3. SB-558
5/24-24:	5/29-3.1:
HB-856	SB-526
<i>5/24A-5:</i> HB-452, 654	5/29-5: SR-370 645: HR 1657 2306
11D-434, UJ4	SB-379, 645; HB-1657, 2396

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
105—Cont.	105—Cont.
5/29-18 new:	5/34-21.10 new:
SB-31 5/30-9:	HB-39
SB-223, 283; HB-402, 1150	5/34-28:
5/30-10:	HB-450 <i>5/34-29</i> :
HB-402, 1150	SB-342; HB-52
5/30-11:	<i>5/34-42:</i>
HB-402, 1150	SB-342; HB-826
5/30-12: HP 402-1150	5/34-43.2 new:
HB-402, 1150 5/30-12.5:	HB-1282 <i>5/34-53:</i>
HB-1150	SB-310; HB-2090
5/32-4.4:	5/34-53.01 new:
SB-373	HB-1160
5/33-1: SP 40-78-144-1000 MP 426-500	5/34-54.1:
SB-40, 78, 144, 1000; HB-426, 509,	SB-342; HB-537
1175, 1775 5/33-1b:	5/34-54.5 new: SB-616
SB-40, 144; HB-426, 509	5/34-83:
5/34-1:	HB-819
HB-751	5/34-84:
5/34-1.1:	SB-99, 568, 645; HB-449, 452 , 654,
HB-749 <i>5/34-2.1:</i>	2396
SB-744; HB-1702	5/34-84a.2 new:
5/34-2.2:	HB-1090, 2414 5/34-85:
HB-750	SB-99
5/34-2.3:	5/34A-501.2 new:
SB-23; HB-53 , 825, 1269 , 1700	HB-1640
5/34-2.3b:	5/34A-502:
SB-421 5/34-2.4b:	HB-1640
SB-271; HB-1005 , 2365	5/35-23. HB-452
5/34-3.3a new:	10/6:
SB-342	SB-271; HB-1005 , 2365
<i>5/34-4.5</i> :	10/8.1:
HB-1005 , 2365	HB-976
5/34-4.5 new: SB-271; HB-53	40/5:
5/34-6:	HB-1270 <i>110/3:</i>
SB-746	SB-271; HB-208, 974, 1005 , 1272,
<i>5/34-8.1:</i>	1273, 2365
HB-825	110/5:
5/34-8.4:	HB-821
SB-645; HB-452 , 654, 2396 <i>5/34-8.7:</i>	127/Act title:
HB-1402	HB-2431 <i>127/1:</i>
5/34-18:	HB-2431
SB-566, 645; HB-452 , 654, 1916 ,	127/2:
2396	HB-2431
5/34-18.5:	220/9.1 new:
SB-571; HB-819, 1005 , 1433, 1467, 2028, 2312	HB-821
5/34-18.8a new:	230/5-5: HB-2470
HB-462	230/5-15:
5/34-18.17 new:	HB-2470
HB-128, 452 , 654, 1202, 1327, 1701,	<i>230/5-20:</i>
2396 5/34 18 10 mmm	HB-2470
5/34-18.19 new: HB-53	230/5-25: SP 1330: HP 2470, 2402
ль-ээ 5/34-19:	SB-1239; HB-2470, 2492 230/5-50:
HB-856	SB-1226
	30 100

	NDED (ILCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
105—Cont.	110Cont.
230/5-53 new:	390/1.1 new:
HB-2470	HB-821
<i>235/15-5:</i>	505/1.1 new:
HB-2411	HB-821
<i>235/15-10:</i>	515/7.1 new:
SB-1246; HB-2411	HB-821
235/15-15. ´	<i>520/2:</i>
SB-1246; HB-2411	HB-923, 2364, 2368
235/15-20:	520/5:
SB-1246; HB-2411	HB-923, 2364, 2368
<i>305/2:</i>	520/8f:
HB-1100, 1544	HB-1525
405/2-2:	520/8h new:
HB-1842	HB-96
	660/5-10:
HIGHER EDUCATION	SB-836
110	660/5-15:
10/2:	HB-923, 2364, 2368 660/5-25:
HB-821	
<i>205/2:</i>	HB-923, 2364, 2368 660/5-72 new:
HB-700, 1648	HB-96
205/4:	660/5-90:
HB-191, 680	HB-1525
<i>205/6:</i>	665/10-15:
HB-1845	HB-923, 2364, 2368
205/6.3:	665/10-25:
HB-821	HB-923, 2364, 2368
205/8:	665/10-72 new:
HB-699	HB-96
205/9.09a new:	665/10-90:
HB-1751	HB-1525
205/9.14:	<i>670/15-15:</i>
HB-821	HB-923, 2364, 2368
305/1a:	<i>670/15-25:</i>
HB-1270	HB-923, 2364, 2368
305/1b:	670/15-72 new:
HB-821	H B-9 6
305/4:	670/15-90:
HB-1135	HB-1525
305/7: SB-414, 1064; HB-853, 855, 1204	675/20-15:
305/7f:	HB-923, 2364, 2368
SB-877; HB-1525	675/20-25:
305/7h new:	HB-923, 2364, 2368
HB-96	675/20-72 new:
305/9.5 new:	H B- 96 <i>675/20</i> -90:
SB-1062; HB-854	HB-1525
310/1:	675/20-115 new:
HB-923, 1393, 2364, 2368	HB-680
310/3:	680/25-15:
HB-1649	HB-923, 2364, 2368
327/40-15:	680/25-25:
SB-877; HB-1485	HB-923, 2364, 2368
355/Art.:	680/25-72 new:
HB-1270	HB-96
<i>355/62:</i>	680/25-90:
SB-304, 795	HB-1525
355/150-1 new:	<i>685/30-15:</i>
HB-1270	HB-923, 2364, 2368
355/150-5 new:	<i>685/30-25:</i>
HB-1270	HB-923, 2364, 2368
	•

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

STATUTES AMEN	DED (IECS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
110—Cont.	110—Cont.
<i>685/30-45:</i>	<i>805/6-7.4:</i>
SB-770; HB-1182	SB-373; HB-821
685/30-72 new:	805/6-7.5:
HB-96	HB-821
<i>685/30-90:</i>	805/7-1.2 new:
HB-1525	HB-1916
<i>690/35-15:</i>	<i>805/7-20:</i>
HB-923, 2364, 2368	SB-529
690/35-25:	805/7-23.2 new:
HB-923, 2364, 2368	HB-1543
690/35-72 new:	805/9-1 new:
HB-96	HB-1921
690/35-90:	805/9-2 new:
HB-1525	HB-1921
805/Art.:	805/9-3 new:
HB-1921	HB-1921
805/2-4:	805/9-4 new:
HB-821	HB-1921
805/2-11.5:	805/9-5 new:
HB-680	HB-1921
805/2-12.1:	920/3:
SB-200; HB-652 , 1175, 1197	HB-821
805/2-16.02:	920/4:
SB-423, 529, 848; HB-708, 1180	SB-87 ; HB-84, 290
805/2-16.04 new:	920/4.5 new:
SB-1220	HB-1528
805/3-7:	920/10:
SB-200; HB-652 , 1175	HB-1650
805/3-7.24:	920/11:
HB-1181	HB-821
805/3-8:	935/10:
SB-200; HB-652	SB-331 ; HB-1270
805/3-14.2:	947/10:
SB-373	SB-1050
805/3-14.3:	947/20:
SB-373	SB-878
805/3-20.3.01:	947/22 new:
HB-550, 1180	HB-51
805/3-22.1:	947/30:
HB-1180	HB-821 , 972, 1323
805/3-26.2 new:	947/35;
SB-220	SB-763, 1050 ; HB-1065, 1135
805/3-31.2 new:	947/36:
SB-837 805/3.4 2:	HB-1346, 2457 <i>947/37:</i>
805/3A-2: SB-373	HB-680 , 1520
805/3 A -7:	947/38 new:
SB-373	SB-65, 529 , 763 ; HB-1135, 1631
805/6-4:	947/40:
HB-1269	HB-467
805/6-5.3a:	947/52 new:
HB-821	SB-660
805/6-5.9:	947/65.20:
HB-821	HB-819
805/6-7:	947/73 new:
HB-821	SB-681
805/6-7.1:	947/145:
HB-821	HB-940
805/6-7.2:	978/30:
HB-821	HB-1270
805/6-7.3:	1005/3:
HB-821	HB-1064

```
Chapter Act/Section:Bill
                                            Chapter
                                                     Act/Section:Bill
EDUCATIONAL LABOR RELTNS
                                            205-Cont.
                                                5/47:
115
                                                 HB-1269
    5/2.
     HB-551, 1488
                                                5/48:
                                                 HB-1269, 1288
    5/4.5:
                                                5/48.1:
     SB-837; HB-807
                                                 SB-1076; HB-1707
    5/4.5 rep.:
                                                5/48.2:
     SB-241; HB-546
                                                 HB-222, 375, 586
                                                5/48.3:
     HB-452, 654
                                                 HB-1288
    5/7:
                                                5/48.4 new:
     SB-439; HB-405
                                                 HB-1655, 1707
    5/13:
                                                5/79:
     SB-645; HB-449, 452, 546, 654, 2396
                                                  HB-1288
FINANCIAL REGULATION
                                               10/3.071:
205
                                                  SB-690; HB-2169
                                               10/3.075 new:
    5/1:
     SB-680; HB-666, 1906
                                                 HB-1655
                                               10/3.09 new:
    5/1.1 new:
     HB-805
                                                 SB-690: HB-2169
    5/2:
                                               10/3.1:
     HB-1269, 1288
                                                 HB-1288
                                              105/1-1:
    5/3.
     HB-586, 1896, 2277
                                                 SB-680; HB-2276
    5/5
                                              105/1-6:
     HB-375, 586, 1288
                                                 HB-375, 586, 1269
    5/5d:
                                              105/1-6d new:
     HB-733
                                                 HB-1707
    5/7:
                                              105/3-8:
     HB-1288
                                                  SB-1076; HB-1707
                                              105/4-6:
     SB-1102; HB-1288
                                                  HB-1689
    5/9:
                                              105/5-17 new:
     HB-1288
                                                  HB-1196
    5/10:
                                              205/11-5 new:
     HB-734
                                                 HB-1655
    5/13:
                                              205/1001:
     HB-1269, 1288
                                                 HB-667
    5/13.5 new:
                                              205/1006:
     HB-1288
                                                 HB-1288
                                              205/1007.20:
     SB-792; HB-1288, 1588
                                                 HB-1288
    5/16:
                                              205/1007.115 new:
     HB-1288
                                                  SB-646; HB-1288
    5/16.5 new:
                                              205/1008
                                                  SB-646; HB-375, 586, 1269, 1288
     HB-1288
    5/17:
                                              205/1009:
     HB-1288, 1588
                                                 HB-1288
    5/18:
                                              205/3004:
     SB-690; HB-2169
                                                 HB-1288, 1656
    5/21.2 new.
                                              205/4008:
     SB-690; HB-2169
                                                 HB-1288, 1656
    5/21.3 new:
                                              205/4010:
     SB-690; HB-2169
                                                 HB-1656
    5/32.
                                              205/4013:
     HB-1288
                                                 SB-1076; HB-1707
    5/32.2 new:
                                              205/5001:
     HB-1196
                                                 HB-1288
    5/34:
                                              205/6002:
     HB-1288
                                                 HB-1288, 1656
    5/35:
                                              205/6003:
     HB-1288
                                                 HB-1656
```

Chapter	Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act	
205-Cor	nt.	205—Cont.	
	15 new:	510/0.05 ne	
	3-1196 <i>07 new:</i>	HB-221 510/1:	.5
	-1707	HB-805	;
205/80		510/2:	-
205/90	-646 11:	HB-221 510/5:	5
	3-1288	HB-215	7, 2215
205/90		510/6:	_
205/90	3-1288 75:	HB-22 1 <i>510/7:</i>	.5
	3-1288	HB-204	4, 2215
205/10		510/7.5 new	
205/10	3-1288 002:	HB-221 510/10:	.5
	8-1288	HB-221	5
205/10		510/11:	_
	I -1288 012 new:	HB-221 510/11.5 ne	
	3-1655	SB-596	<i>7V</i> .
305/1:		605/4:	
	- 680 ; HB-668	SB-768	
305/10. SB:	: -1076; HB-1707	605/6 new: SB-11,	12
305/13.	:	615/8-106	
HB	3-375, 586	HB-74	
305/43. HR	.1 new: 3-1707	620/1-1: SB-679	
305/46		620/1-5.09:	
	-538	SB-102	
305/47.	. <i>3 new:</i> 3-1196	620/1-5.11: SB-102	
305/50		620/1-6:	·
	-538		0 ; HB-375, 586
305/55 HB	: 3-375 , 586	620/1-8: HB-12 8	1 9
405/1:	5-575 , 560	620/2-7:	
	-805 , 1096; HB-103	HB-128	88
405/2:	-805 , 1096	620/2-11: HB-103	16
405/3:	-803, 1070	620/2-12 ne	
	-805 , 1096; HB-103	HB-103	36, 1288 ⁻
405/3. I	<i>l:</i> 3-2278	620/3-2: SB-102	0
405/4:	5-2216	620/3-3:	U
	-805 , 1096	HB-120	i9
405/4.3	3: 3-103	620/5-2: HB-128	10
405/7:	3-103	620/5-6:	90
SB	-805 , 1096	HB-128	
405/10); i -805, 1096; HB-103	620/8-2 nev	
405/13		HB-169	13
SB	-805 , 1096	HB-128	38
405/15		620/9-2:	
SВ 405/15	1 -805 , 1096	HB-128 630/17:	90
SB	-805 , 1096	HB-120	59
405/16	i :	635/1-1:	
SB 405/24	3-805, 1096	SB-679 <i>635/1-3:</i>	
	- 805 , 1096	SB-497	

${\bf STATUTES~AMENDED~(ILCS)-Continued}$

Chapter A	ct/Section:Bill	Chapter	Act/Section:Bill
205—Cont.		205—Cor	
635/1-4:	2	660/8.7	rep.:
S B- 49 <i>635/2-4:</i>	/	HB 660/8.8	-2211
HB-12	88		-2211
635/2-6:	.00	660/8.9	:
HB-12 635/2-7:	888	HB 660/8.1	-2211
HB-12	88		-2211
635/3-4:		660/8.1	1:
HB-12 635/4-1:	888	HB 660/8.1	·2211
SB-49	7		-2211
635/4-2:	7. IID 1000	660/8.1	
635/4-8:	7; HB-1288	HB 660/9 ra	2211
SB-49'	7; HB-1288		<i>⊅</i> •2211
635/4-9 re		660/10:	
HB-12 <i>635/4-10:</i>	88	нв . 660/10.	2211
SB-49'			
635/5-2 ne		660/10.	2:
HB-11 <i>645/3:</i>	90	нв. 660/10	2211
HB-17	07		2211
645/5:	00	660/11:	
HB-12 645/9:	08	НВ- 660/12:	2211
HB-12	88		2211
645/11:	00	660/13:	
HB-12 645/13:	88		2211
HB-12		660/13.: HB-	1196
645/20 new		660/14:	
650/7 new:	55, 1707	НВ- 660/15:	2211
HB-12	88, 1655		2211
660/1: SD 676	L IID 1620	660/15.3	new:
660/2;	; HB-1629	нв. 660/16 г	2211
HB-22	11		<i>ер</i> 2211
660/3: HB-22	11	660/16.5	ī new:
660/4:	11	нв- 660/18 г	2211
HB-22	11		2211
660/5: HB-22	14	660/19 r	iew:
660/6:	11	HB- 660/20 r	2211 1941:
HB-221	11	HB-	2211
660/7: HB-221	14	665/Act	
660/8:		SB-8 665/1:	05 , 1096
HB-221	11		05 , 1096
660/8.1: HB-22 1	11	665/2:	
660/8.2:		SB-8 665/3:	05 , 1096
HB-221	1		05 , 1096
660/8.3: HR 221	1	665/4:	
HB-221 660/8.4:	1	SB-8 <i>665/5:</i>	05 , 1096
HB-221	1	SB-8	05 , 1096
660/8.6: HB-221	1	665/6:	
HD-221	*	SB-8	05 , 1096

SIAIUIES AIVIENDED (ILCS)—Continued		
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter	Act/Section:Bill
205—Cont.	205— <i>Col</i>	
665/7:	670/10	
		-2211
\$B-805 , 1096		
665/8.5 new:	670/11	
SB-805 , 1096		3-2211
665/9:	670/12	
SB-805 , 1096		3-2211
665/10:	670/12	
SB-805, 1096		-685; HB-597, 2211
665/11:	670/13	
SB-805 , 1096	HB	3-2211
665/11.5 new:	670/14	:
SB-805 , 1096	HB	3-2211
<i>665/12</i> :	670/14	.5 new:
SB-805, 1096	HE	3-1196
665/13:	670/15	•
SB-805 , 1096		3-2211
665/13.5 new:	670/15	
SB-805 , 1096		3-2211
665/14:	670/15	
SB-805, 1096		6-2211
665/15.1;	670/15	
SB-805 , 1096		3-2211
665/15.3:	670/15	
SB-805 , 1096		3-2211
665/16:	670/16	
SB-805 , 1096		3-2211
665/17:	670/17	
SB-805 , 1096		3-2211
<i>665/18:</i>	670/18	:
SB-805, 1096	HE	3-2211
665/20:	670/19	rep.:
SB-805 , 1096	HE	3-2211
665/22:	670/19	<i>1.1:</i>
SB-805 , 1096	HF	3-2211
670/Act title:	670/19).5 new:
HB-2211		3-2211
670/1:	670/20	
HB-2211		3-2211
670/2:).5 new:
HB-2211		3-2211
670/3 rep.:).7 new:
HB-2211		3-2211
670/4:	670/21	
HB-2211		3-2211
670/4.1 rep.:	670/22	
HB-2211		3-2211
670/5:	670/23	
HB-2211		3-2211
670/6 rep.:	670/24	
HB-2211		3-2211
<i>670/7:</i>		1.5 new:
HB-2211		B-2211
670/7.5 new:	670/26	
SB-685; HB-597	SE	8-679; HB -669
670/8:	675/1:	
HB-2211	SE	3-679; HB-1629
670/8.1:	675/6	
HB-1629		B-2274
670/9:	690/1:	
HB-2211		3-406; HB-1113
670/9.1 new:	690/5:	
HB-2211		3-406 ; HB-1113
11D-77:	31	ATTI, GIT 'OOL

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
205—Cont.	210—Cont.
690/15 new:	30/6.2:
SB-406 ; HB-1113	SB-240 , 754; HB-99, 1008, 1446
690/20 new:	<i>30/6.3:</i> HB-99, 1008
SB-406 ; HB-1113 690/21 new:	30/6.3 rep.:
SB-406	SB-240
690/22 new:	30/6.4:
HB-1113	SB-754; HB-99, 1008
690/25 new:	30/6.4 rep.: SB-240
SB-406 ; HB-1113	30/6.5:
690/30 new:	HB-99, 1008
SB-406 ; HB-1113 690/35 new:	30/6.6:
SB-406; HB-1113	HB-99, 1008
690/36 new:	30/6.7:
SB-406 ; HB-1113	HB-99, 1008 30/6.8:
690/37 new:	SB-754; HB-99, 1008
SB-406 ; HB-1113	30/6.9 new:
690/38 new: SB-406; HB-1113	HB-99
690/39 new:	30/7:
SB-406; HB-1113	SB-754 <i>30/8:</i>
690/40 new:	SB-754
HB-1113	30/9:
700/20:	SB-754
НВ-1923	30/10:
HEALTH FACILITIES	SB-754
210	<i>30/11:</i> SB-754
3/20:	30/12:
HB-410	SB-754
3/30: 11B 410 1929	30/13:
HB-410, 1828 3/35:	SB-754
HB-410, 1828	30/14: SB 754
3/35.1:	SB-754 <i>30/15:</i>
HB-410	SB-754
3/36:	30/16:
HB-410 5/8:	SB-754
HB-202	35/5:
5/10f-5 new:	HB-2040 <i>35/9</i> :
SB-1243	HB-1486
25/2-127.5 new:	<i>35/10:</i>
SB-901	SB-757; HB-797
25/7-101: SB-372, 901 ; HB-557	40/6:
25/7-102:	HB-1486 <i>45/1-101:</i>
SB-901	SB-751; HB-1638, 2040
30/1:	45/1-102:
SB-754	HB-1566
<i>30/2:</i> SB-754	<i>45/1-103:</i>
30/3:	SB-754 <i>45/1-113:</i>
SB-754	SB-743; HB-1269 , 1389, 2045, 2224
30/4:	45/1-117:
SB-754	SB-754
30/5;	45/2-107:
SB-754 <i>30/6:</i>	SB-754
SB-240, 754	45/2-209.5 new: HB-47
<i>30-≥</i> 10, /31	1117-47

	ENDED (ILCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
210—Cont.	210—Cont.
45/2-213 new:	125/4.5 new:
SB-444, 734	HB-1300
45/2-215 new:	135/5:
HB-1643, 2225	SB-757; HB-797
<i>45/3-102:</i>	135/11 new:
HB-1673	SB-956
<i>45/3-115:</i>	140/Act rep.:
HB-1486	SB-956
<i>45/3-202:</i>	140/10:
HB-47	SB-757; HB-797
45/3-202.5 new:	·
HB-202	INSURANCE
45/3-206.05 new:	215
SB-997	5/Art. rep.:
<i>45/3-305:</i>	SB-801
HB-49	5/Art.;
45/3-401.1:	SB-801
SB-444 ; HB-939	5/Art.:
45/3-608:	SB-801
SB-757; HB-797	5/Art.:
45/3-805: SB-946	HB-586
50/3.45:	5/Art.:
HB-274	HB-298
50/3.55:	5/Article:
SB-315	HB-375
50/3.110:	5/1:
HB-274	SB-1023
50/3.150:	5/2.5 new:
HB-2182	HB-1271, 2164
50/3.160:	5/3.1:
HB-1499	SB-801
50/3.242 new:	<i>5/14.1:</i>
SB-502	HB-2226
50/32.5:	5/26:
SB-235; HB-214, 1344	SB-801
<i>75/2:</i>	5/32:
HB-1270	HB-2226
75/7.1 new:	5/33:
HB-821	HB-2226
<i>85/6.06:</i>	5/34:
SB-783	HB-2226 5/53:
85/6.18 new:	SB-801
SB-351	5/56:
85/7.5 new:	HB-2226
SB-1243 <i>85/8:</i>	5/59.1:
HB-202	HB-2226
85/10.1:	5/74:
HB-1569	SB-801
85/10.2:	5/107.02:
HB-2118	HB-223
85/10.4:	5/107.03:
HB-408, 1269, 1555	HB-223
85/10.5 new:	5/107.05:
HB-118, 1213	SB-659; HB-223, 1881
85/17 new:	5/107.06a:
HB-444	HB-223
<i>90/1:</i>	5/107.07:
HB-1026	SB-659; HB-223 , 1881
125/4:	5/107.09:
HB-1300	HB-223

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
215—Cont.	215—Cont.
5/107.12:	5/126.15 new:
SB-659; HB-1881	SB-801
5/107.13: SB-659; HB-223, 1881	5/126.16 new:
5/107.13a;	SB-801 5/126.17 new:
SB-659; HB-223, 1881	SB-801
5/107.14:	5/126.18 new:
SB-659 5/107.14 rep.:	SB-801
НВ-223	5/126.19 new: SB-801
5/107.15b new:	5/126.20 new:
SB-659; HB-223	SB-801
5/107.17: HB-223	5/126.21 new:
5/107.23 rep.:	SB-801 5/126.22 new:
SB-659; HB-1881	SB-801
5/107.27:	5/126.23 new:
SB-659; HB-223 , 1881 5/107.28 new:	SB-801
HB-223	5/126.24 new: SB-801
5/107.29 new:	5/126.25 new:
HB-223	SB-801
5/107.30 new: HB-223	5/126.26 new:
5/107.31 new:	SB-801 5/126.27 new:
HB-223	SB-801
5/111: SB 904	5/126.28 new:
SB-801 5/122-1:	SB-801
HB-673, 1881, 2226	5/126.29 new: SB-801
5/123:	5/126.30 new:
HB-1266	SB-801
5/124 thru 125.24a rep.: SB-801	5/126.31 new:
5/126.1 new:	SB-801 5/126.32 new:
SB-801	SB-801
5/126.2 new: SB-801	<i>5/131.3:</i>
5/126.3 new:	SB-801
SB-801	5/132.2: HB-821
5/126.4 new:	5/136:
SB-801 5/126.5 new:	SB-801
SB-801	<i>5/141.01:</i> HB-2282
5/126.6 new:	5/141.02:
SB-801	HB-2284
5/126.7 new: SB-801	5/143.02 new:
5/126.8 new;	HB-1647 <i>5/143.10b:</i>
SB-801	SB-132, 196 ; HB-176
5/126.9 new:	5/143.21b:
SB-801 5/126.10 new:	HB-2283
SB-801	<i>5/143.23a:</i> HB-2285
5/126.11 new:	5/143.25a:
SB-801	HB-1265
5/126.12 new: SB-801	5/143.28:
5/126.13 new:	SB-196 5/143.28 rep.:
SB-801	3/143.28 rep.: HB-1260
5/126.14 new:	5/143.30:
SB-801	HB-1502

	STATUTES AMEND	ED (ILC	S)—Continued
Chapter	Act/Section:Bill	Chapter	Act/Section:Bill
215—Cor	n <i>t</i>	215—Con	
	3.32 new:	5/299	
	3-224, 694, 696, 2084		1707
5/14			2.1b new:
	-710; HB-289		1707
5/144			'.1 new:
	3-2226		1707
	7.3 new:		A-10:
HB	3-2226	SB-	
5/150	0.1:	5/351	
	-466	HB-	-1265
5/154	4.6:	5/353	'.3 new:
HВ	-1428 , 1502		-1312
5/155		5/355	1.1:
	-197		131, 468
	5.22a:	5/355	
HB	-2508		193; HB-821
	5.22a new:	5/356	
SB-	- 490 ; HB-1332	SB-2	
	5.26a new:	5/356	
	5-2273	HB-	1236, 2102, 2227, 2228
5/155		5/356	
	-467 5 3 1	HB-	333, 1330, 1881 , 2456
5/15 <u>5</u>		5/356	
	5-223 5-27 manus		33; HB-98, 2507
	5.31 new:	5/356	
	-124, 275, 277, 505, 704, 705, 802 ;		1269
	9-98, 223 , 326, 388, 441, 445, 535, 8, 1410	5/356	1269
	5.32 new:		t new:
	-124, 505; HB-98		17, 149, 376, 438, 446, 447, 480,
	5.33 new:		705, 711, 1048; HB-8 , 11, 107,
	-505		188, 422, 443, 579, 603, 620,
	5.34 new:	626	705, 888, 919, 974, 1142, 1686,
	-505		1, 1909, 2074
5/155		5/356	u new:
	-913		1881
5/162			v new:
HB	-2226		1881
<i>5/173</i>	<i>3:</i>	5/356	K:
HB	-2226		1047
5/173		5/357	. 29 :
	-2226	SB-2	
5/174		5/357	
	-2226	SB-	
5/192		5/367	
	-2226		:1421
5/205		5/367	
	-2226		1421
5/238		5/367	
	i -1707 8.1 new:	HB-	
	5.1 new. 3-1707	5/370	
5/245			1269
	-801; HB-2226	5/370	81, 111, 161, 428, 2459
5/245			
	3-2226		k-1 new: ·81, 111, 428, 2459
5/243		5/370	
	3-2226		g. 722; HB-390, 643
	5.61 rep.:	5/370	
	3-2226		722; HB-390, 643
	5.62 rep.:	5/370	
	3-2226	SB-:	
		~	

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
215—Cont.	215—Cont.
5/370n.1 new:	5/513a9:
SB-505	HB-2226 5/531.03:
<i>5/370o:</i> SB-722; HB-390, 643	SB-192, 193 ; HB-627
5/370s new:	5/534.3:
SB-705, 1048; HB-603, 888, 1142	SB-659; HB-223 , 1552
5/370t new:	<i>5/534.4:</i> SB-659; HB-223 , 1552
HB-632 5/388a:	5/538.4:
SB-1066	SB-659; HB-223, 1552
5/397.1:	5/545:
HB-1232	SB-659; HB-223 , 1552 5/546:
5/401: HB 1270	SB-659; HB-223, 1552
HB-1270 <i>5/408:</i>	<i>5/802.1:</i>
SB-193	HB-223 , 829
<i>5/408.3</i> :	<i>5/803.1:</i> HB-223 , 829
HB-821	5/1003:
5/424: SB-490; HB-1332	SB-193; HB-673, 821, 1881
5/456.1 new:	5/1400 new;
HB-2034	HB-375, 586 5/1401 new:
5/466:	HB-375, 586
HB-1874, 1875 <i>5/472.1:</i>	5/1402 new:
HB-298	HB-375, 586
5/474.1;	5/1403 new: HB-375, 586
HB-298	5/1404 new:
5/475.1 rep.: HB-298	HB-375, 586
пь-298 5/475.1a new:	5/1405 new:
HB-298	HB-375, 586 5/1406 new:
5/478.1 rep.:	HB-375, 586
HB-298	5/1407 new:
5/482.1a new: HB-298	HB-375, 586
5/483.2:	5/1408 new: HB-375, 586
HB-298	5/1409 new:
5/484.1 rep.:	HB-375, 586
HB-298 5/484.2:	5/1410 new: HB-375, 586
HB-298	5/1411 new:
5/488.2 new:	HB-375, 586
HB-821 5/491.1:	5/1412 new:
HB-223, 224	HB-375, 586 5/1413 new:
5/493.1 rep.:	HB-375, 586
HB-223	5/1414 new:
<i>5/494.2:</i> HB-2322	HB-375, 586
5/499.1:	5/1415 new: HB-375, 586
HB-222, 223 , 224, 375, 586	5/1416 new:
5/509.1:	HB-375, 586
HB-821	5/1417 new:
5/511.114 new: SB-505, 704, 1048; HB-535, 888,	HB-375 <i>95/Act rep.:</i>
1142	SB-802
5/511.118 new:	97/50 new:
SB-705; HB-603	HB-1400
5/512-3: HB-821	<i>105/1:</i> HB -1870

STATUTES AMENI	
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
215—Cont.	215—Cont.
<i>105/1.1</i> :	125/2-1.2 new:
SB-802	SB-276; HB-626
105/2:	125/2-1.3 new:
SB-722, 802 ; HB-390, 643	SB-276; HB-626
105/3:	125/2-1.4 new:
SB-722, 802 ; HB-390, 643	SB-276; HB-626
	125/2-1.5 new:
105/4;	
SB-802	SB-276; HB-626
105/5:	125/2-1.6 new:
SB-722, 802 ; HB-390, 643, 1400	SB-276; HB-626
105/7:	125/2-1.7 new:
SB-802	SB-276; HB-626
105/7.1 new:	125/2-2:
SB-802	HB-626
<i>105/8:</i>	<i>125/2-3:</i>
SB-722, 802 ; HB-390, 643, 673, 1881	HB-364, 1872, 1873, 2101
105/8.6 new:	125/2-3.1:
SB-705; HB-603	SB-1078; HB-1490
105/8.7 new:	125/2-10 new:
SB-17, 376, 704, 711; HB-107, 535,	HB-1490
	125/4-6 rep.:
919, 974	
105/10:	HB-626
SB-802	125/4-6.1:
105/12:	HB-333, 1881 , 2456
SB-802 ; HB-1400	125/4-6.4:
105/14:	HB-1269
SB-802	125/4-6.5 new:
105/15 new:	SB-17, 346, 376, 704, 711; HB-11,
SB-802	107, 535, 919, 974, 1881
107/5.20:	125/4-9:
HB-2226	HB-98
107/5.25:	125/4-10:
HB-2226	SB-722; HB-390, 643
107/20:	125/4-15:
HB-2282	SB-722; HB-390, 643
110/48 new:	125/4-17 new:
SB-705; HB-603	SB-237, 276, 457 ; HB-1565
123/5:	125/5-3:
HB-1400	SB-33, 149, 193 , 275, 277, 438, 446,
123/10:	447, 480, 505, 672, 1048; HB-8 , 81,
HB-1400	98, 143, 188, 388, 422, 443, 445, 579,
<i>123/35:</i>	620, 705, 821 , 888, 1142, 1312, 1686,
HB-1400	1909, 2074
<i>123/40</i> :	125/5-3.4 new:
HB-1400	HB-632
<i>123/45:</i>	125/5-3.5 new:
HB-1400	SB-705, 802 ; HB-603
123/50 rep.:	125/5-5:
HB-1400	HB-1490
123/65:	125/5-6:
HB-1400	SB-193; HB-821
	125/5-7.2 new:
125/Art.:	
SB-276; HB-626	SB-722; HB-390, 643
125/1-1:	125/5-8.5 new:
SB-701, 1023, 1079; HB-1491, 1565 ,	HB-1468
2180	125/6-7:
125/1-2:	HB-626
SB-193 , 237, 722; HB-390, 643, 821 ,	125/7-1 new:
1490, 1565	SB-276; HB-626
125/2-1. 1 new:	125/7-2 new:
SB-276; HB-626	SB-276

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
215—Cont.	215—Cont.
125/7-3 new:	158/5:
SB-276	SB-805 , 1096
125/7-4 new:	160/Act rep.:
SB-276	\$B-193
125/7-5 new:	165/10: SB-17, 33, 149, 275, 277, 376, 438,
SB-276; HB-626	446, 447, 480, 505, 672, 704, 711,
125/7-6 new: SB-276	1048; HB-8 , 11, 81, 98, 107, 143,
125/7-7 new:	188, 388, 422, 443, 445, 535, 579,
SB-276	620, 705, 888, 919, 974, 1142, 1312,
125/7-8 new:	1330, 1686, 1881 , 1909, 2074, 2456
SB-276	165/15.20:
125/7-9 new:	HB-1269 165/15.25 new:
SB-276	SB-705, 802 ; HB-603
125/7-10 new:	•
SB-276; HB-626	UTILITIES
125/7-11 new:	220
SB-276 125/7-15 new:	5/Act rep.:
HB-626	SB-61
125/7-20 new:	5/Art.: SB-55, 1083; HB-286, 361, 362 , 676
HB-626	5/Art.:
125/7-25 new:	SB-55; HB-362
HB-626	5/Art.:
125/7-30 new:	SB-55; HB-362
HB-626	5/1-102:
125/7-35 new:	SB-55; HB-361
HB-626	<i>5/2-101:</i> HB-1161
125/7-40 new: HB-626	5/2-101.5 new;
130/1001:	HB-1161
HB-1866	5/2-102:
130/3009:	HB-1161
SB-149, 438, 480, 1048; HB-98, 422,	5/2-103:
445, 579, 620, 705, 888, 1142, 2456	HB-101
130/4002.2 new:	<i>5/2-104:</i> SB-979; HB-1733
SB-376, 711; HB-11, 919, 1881	5/2-202:
130/4002.5 new:	SB-55; HB-264, 362 , 1817
SB-705, 802 ; HB-603 <i>130/4003:</i>	<i>5/3-105:</i>
SB-33, 275, 277, 446, 447, 505, 672,	SB-55, 1083; HB-286, 362 , 676, 1998
704, 711; HB-8 , 81, 107, 143, 188,	5/3-121:
388, 535, 1312, 1330, 1686, 1909	SB-614; HB-516 5/3-506.2 new:
135/46.1 new:	HB-1275
HB-821	5/4-101:
150/25.1:	HB-1270, 1791
HB-2226	5/4-102 new:
155/1: SB-591; HB-922	HB-1830
155/3.1 new:	5/4-201:
SB-591	HB-362, 1790 5/4-305:
155/13.5 new:	HB-286, 1998
HB-922	5/4-403 new:
155/15.1 new:	HB-361
SB-591	5/4-404 new:
155/17:	SB-55; HB-361, 362
SB-1240; HB-922 <i>155/18:</i>	5/5-101: HP 1644-1787
155/18: HB-1621	HB-1644, 1787 5/5-102:
155/20:	HB-1103, 1592, 1797, 1798, 1799,
HB-1690	1800, 1801, 1831
	,,

	Object Aut Section Bill
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
220 —Cont.	220—Cont.
5/5-104: SB-55; HB-361, 362	<i>5/8-405:</i> HB- 361
5/5-105:	5/8-405.1:
SB-1083; HB-676	HB-361
5/5-201:	5/8-405.2 new:
HB-1789	НВ-986
5/6-101:	<i>5/8-406</i> :
HB-838	SB-55; HB-286, 362 , 1998
5/6-102:	5/8-407 rep.:
SB-55; HB-361, 362	HB-286, 1998
5/7-101:	5/8-408 new:
SB-55; HB-361, 362	HB-43, 983
5/7-102: SP 55: UP 261 262	5/8-503:
SB-55; HB-361, 362 5/7-102.5 new:	SB-55; HB-361, 362 5/8-510:
HB-361, 789	SB-55; HB-361, 362
5/7-108:	5/9-102:
HB-286, 1998	HB-263
5/7-108 rep.:	5/9-201.3 new:
HB-361	SB-215
5/7-202:	<i>5/9-201.5:</i>
HB-821	SB-55; HB-362
<i>5/7-204:</i>	5/9-201.6 new:
SB-55; HB-362	HB-1692
5/7-205 rep.:	5/9-211:
HB-361	SB-518; HB-269, 2419
5/7-206:	5/9-212:
SB-55; HB-362 5/7-206 rep.:	HB-286, 1393, 1998
7/7-200 гер.: НВ-361	5/9-213: HB-286, 1998
5/8-101.1 new:	5/9-214:
HB-2398	HB-286, 1393, 1998
5/8-201:	5/9-215 rep.:
HB-220	HB-286, 1998
<i>5/8-204:</i>	5/9-215.1 rep.:
SB-56	HB-286, 1998
<i>5/8-205:</i>	5/9-217 rep.:
SB-212	HB-286, 1998
5/8-206:	5/9-220:
HB-416	SB-55; HB-286, 361, 362 , 1164, 1393
5/8-209 new: HB-1537	5/9-222 / SB-55
5/8- 301 :	5/9-222.1:
HB-266	HB-709
5/8-302:	5/9-222.4 new:
SB-55	SB-804
5/8-303:	5/9-224:
HB-1788	HB-834
5/8-401 rep.:	<i>5/9-244:</i>
HB-361	SB-55; HB-362
5/8-402 rep.:	5/9-245 new:
SB-55; HB-286, 361, 362 , 1998	H B -986
5/8-402.1 rep.:	5/10-103:
SB-55; HB-286, 361, 362 , 1393, 1998	
5/8-402.5 new: HB-361	5/10-108: UB 965
5/8-403.1:	HB-865 5/10-113:
SB-525; HB-286, 1103, 1309	SB-55; HB-361, 362
5/8-404:	5/10-114 new:
HB-286, 1998	HB-361
5/8-404 rep.:	5/11-302:
SB-55; HB-361, 362	HB-821

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
220—Cont.	220 —Cont.
5/13-101:	5/13-801:
SB-949 ; HB-714, 2398	SB-930
5/13-102: SB-700; HB-1147	-5/13-801.5 new: SB-930
5/13-103:	5/13-802:
SB-700; HB-1147	SB-930
5/13-104 new:	5/13-803:
HB-714	SB-700; HB-1147
5/13-203:	5/13-901:
SB-700; HB-1147 5/13-210:	SB-949 5/13-1001 new:
SB-700; HB-1147	HB-2298
5/13-216 new:	5/13-1002 new:
SB-700; HB-1147	HB-2298
5/13-217 new:	5/15-401:
SB-700; HB-1147	SB-934
5/13-301: SB-892	5/16-100 new: SB-1083; HB-286, 676
5/13-301.1:	5/16-101:
HB-821	HB-2426
<i>5/13-402:</i>	5/16-101 new:
SB-142; HB-647, 1148, 2331	SB-55, 1083; HB-361, 362 , 676
5/13-402.1:	5/16-101A new:
HB-1148 <i>5/13-404:</i>	SB-55; HB-362 5/16-102 new:
HB-268	SB-55, 1083; HB-361, 362 , 676
5/13-405:	5/16-103:
SB-141, 700; HB-1147	HB-2428
<i>5/13-407:</i>	5/16-103 new:
HB-1832	SB-55; HB-361, 362
5/13-408 new: HB-1132	5/16-104 new: SB-55; HB-361, 362
5/13-502:	5/16-105 new:
SB-700; HB-714, 1147	SB-55, 1083; HB-286, 361, 362 , 676
<i>5/13-505:</i>	5/16-106 new:
HB-714	SB-55; HB-361, 362
5/13-505.7:	5/16-107 new:
HB-707 5/13-506.1:	SB-55, 1083; HB-361, 362 , 676 5/16-107.5 new:
SB-893, 935	SB-1228
5/13-509:	5/16-108 new:
HB-714	SB-55; HB-361, 362
5/13-511 new:	5/16-109 new:
SB-700 , 996; HB-1147 , 1739 5/13-512 new:	SB-55; HB-361, 362
SB-700; HB-1147	5/16-109A new: HB-362
5/13-513 new:	5/16-110 new:
SB-700; HB-1147	SB-55, 1083; HB-286, 361, 362 , 676
5/13-514 new:	5/16-111:
SB-700; HB-1147	SB-56; HB-2433
5/13-515 new: SD 700: UD 1147	5/16-111 new: CD-55: UD-363
SB-700 ; HB-1147 5/13-516 new:	SB-55; HB-362 5/16-112 new:
SB-700; HB-1147	SB-55; HB-361, 362
5/13-517 new:	5/16-113 new:
SB-700; HB-1147	SB-55; HB-361, 362
5/13-601:	5/16-114 new:
HB-1133 5/13-704:	SB-55; HB-361, 362
SB-996; HB-1147 , 1739	5/16-115 new: SB-55, 1083; HB-286, 361, 362 , 676
5/13-709 new:	5/16-115A new:
НВ-334	SB-55; HB-362

Chapter	Act/Section:Bill	Chapter	Act/Section:Bill
220—Col	nt.	220—Con	nt.
	-115B new:		300 new:
	-55; HB-362	SB-	·55; HB-362
	-116 new:		400 new:
	-55; HB-362		55; HB-362
2/10·	- <i>117 new:</i> -55; HB-361, 362		500 new:
5/16	-33, HB-3 01, 302 -118 new:	SB-	·55; HB-362
SB	-55; HB-361, 362		.600 new: -55; HB-362
	-119 new:		700 new:
SB	-55; HB-361, 362		-55; HB-362
	-119A new:		·101 new:
SB	-55; HB-362		·55; HB-362
	-120 new:	5/18-	102 new:
	-55, 1083; HB-286, 362 , 676 - <i>121 new:</i>		-55; HB-362
	-121 new. -55; HB-362		·103 new:
	-122 new:		-55; HB-362
	-55; HB-362		·104 new:
	-123 new:		-55; HB-362
SB	-55; HB-362		-105 new: -55; HB-362
	-124 new:		-106 new:
	-55; HB-362		-55; HB-362
	-125 new:	5/18-	-107 new:
	-55, 1083; HB- 286, 362 , 676 - <i>125A new:</i>		-55; HB-362
	-125A new. -55; HB-362		-108 new:
	-126 new:		-55; HB-362
	-55; HB-362		-109 new:
	-127 new:		-55; HB-362
	-55; HB-362		-110 new:
	-128 new:	50/1:	-55; HB-362
SB	-55; HB-362		3-1103
5/16 CD	-129 new:	50/11.	
	-55; HB-362 - <i>130 new:</i>		-158
	-55, 1083; HB-286, 362 , 676		.5 new:
	-135 new:		-106; HB-234
	-1083; HB-286, 676	65/4:	
	-140 new:	SB	-996; HB-1147 , 1739
	-1083; HB-286, 676	PROFES	SIONS & OCCUPATIONS
	-141 new:	225	
	-1083; HB-676	2/10	•
	- <i>145 new:</i> -1083; HB-286, 676		- 857 ; HB-2236
5/16	-150 new:	2/15	
	-1083; HB-676		-857 ; HB-2236
5/16	<i>i-151:</i>	2/20	
	-1083; H B -6 7 6		-857; HB-2236
	-155 new:	2/25	
	-1083; HB -676	2/35	-857; HB-2236
2/10 212	- <i>160 new:</i> -1083; HB- 676		- 857 ; HB-2236
5/16	-1083, HB- 070 -165 new:	2/40	
	3-1083; HB-676		-857; HB-2236
	i-170 new:		rep.:
	I-1083; HB-676	SB	-857 ; HB-2236
5/16	i-175 new:	2/50	
	-1083; HB-676		-857; HB-2236
	7-100 new:		new:
	3-55; HB-362		- 857 ; HB-2236
	7-200 new: 3-55; HB-362	2/60 SR	: -857 ; HB-2236
3.5	-33, 11D-30 2	30	-031, 11D-443V

SIATULESA	MENDED (ILCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
225—Cont.	225—Cont.
2/70:	10/5.5:
SB-857; HB-2236	SB-774
2/75 new:	10/7:
SB-857; HB-2236	HB-1269
<i>2/80</i> :	10/12.1 new:
SB-857; HB-2236	HB-466
2/90:	<i>10/18:</i>
SB-857; HB-2236	SB-774
2/100:	15/1:
SB-857; HB-2236	HB-685
2/105 new:	15/2:
SB-857 ; HB-2236	HB-685, 1664
2/110: SB-857; HB-2236	15/3: SD 474: HD 495, 166
2/130:	SB-674; HB-685, 166 4 15/4:
SB-857; HB-2236	HB-685, 819
2/135 new:	15/5:
SB-857; HB-2236	HB-685
2/140:	15/6:
SB-857; HB-2236	HB-685
2/145:	15/7:
SB-857; HB-2236	HB-685
2/150:	<i>15/10</i> :
SB-857; HB-2236	HB-685
2/152 new:	<i>15/11:</i>
SB-857; HB-2236	HB-685
2/154 new:	15/12.5 new:
SB-857 ; HB-2236	HB-274 , 1335
2/155:	15/13:
SB-857 ; HB-2236	HB-685
2/160:	15/14:
SB-857 ; HB-2236	HB-685
2/165:	15/15:
SB-857 ; HB-2236 2/170:	HB-685 15/19:
SB-857; HB-2236	HB-1270
2/175:	15/25:
SB-857; HB-2236	HB-685
2/180:	15/26:
SB-857; HB-2236	HB-685
2/185:	15/27:
SB-857; HB-2236	HB-685
2/195:	20/6:
SB-857 ; HB-2236	HB-427
2/205 rep.:	<i>20/7:</i>
SB-857; HB-2236	HB-427
5/18-111 new:	20/7.5 new:
SB-55; HB-362	HB-274 , 1335
10/2:	20/8:
HB-1353	HB-427
10/2.22 new:	20/8.1 rep.:
SB-789 10/3.1 new:	HB-427 20/9:
SB-789	HB-427
10/4:	20/9A:
SB-789, 1030; HB-653	HB-427
10/4.2:	20/10:
SB-754; HB-66, 165 , 2028	HB-427
10/4.5 new:	20/10.5:
SB-179	HB-427
10/5.3 new:	20/11:
SB-248	HB-427
<u></u>	

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Charter And Continued
225—Cont.	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
20/12:	225 —Cont. 25/34:
SB- 916	HB-1861
20/12 rep.:	25/35:
HB-427	HB-1861
20/12.5 new: HB-427	25/36:
20/13:	HB-1861 <i>25/41</i> :
HB-427	HB-1861
20/15 rep.:	25/42:
HB-427	HB-1270
20/19: HB-4 27	25/55:
20/22:	HB-1861
HB-427	<i>30/37 new:</i> HB-274, 1335
20/27:	30/60:
HB-427	HB-1381
20/28:	<i>30/110:</i>
HB-427	HB-1270
20/31: HB-427	37/5:
25/4:	HB-138 <i>37/16:</i>
HB-1861	37/10. HB-138
<i>25/5:</i>	37/26:
HB-1861	HB-1269
25/6:	<i>37/45</i> :
HB-1861 25/8.05 new:	HB-1270
HB-274, 1335	<i>37/70:</i> HB-1270
25/10:	41/5-15:
HB-1044	HB-955
25/12 rep.:	41/10-22 new:
HB-1861	HB-274 , 1335
<i>25/13 rep.:</i> HB-1861	41/10-35:
25/14 rep.:	HB-955 <i>45/1a-1:</i>
HB-1861	SB-165; HB-277
<i>25/15:</i>	45/6:
HB-1861	HB-743
25/16:	46/15:
HB-1860, 1861 25/16.05 new:	HB-1269 , 1576, 2045
HB-1860	<i>46/20:</i> HB-1576
<i>25/16.1:</i>	46/25:
SB-786 ; HB-1861	SB-316
25/18: TIP 2275	46/25.1 new:
HB-2275 <i>25/18 rep.:</i>	SB-316
13/18 гер НВ-1861	<i>46/37 new:</i> HB-1643
25/19:	46/55:
HB-1861	SB-316; HB-1781
25/20:	46/65:
HB-1861	HB-1269
25/21: SP 796 957: UD 1941	46/80 new:
SB-786 , 857 ; HB-1861 25/23:	HB-1458 <i>50/7:</i>
HB-1861	30/7: HB-1382
25/24 rep.:	55/20:
HB-1861	SB-857 ; HB-2236
25/26:	55/25:
HB-1861 - 25/32:	SB-857 ; HB-2236
HB-1393	55/30: SB 857: UD 2224
110 1070	SB-857 ; HB-2236

	DED (IECS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
225—Cont.	225 —Cont.
55/32 new:	65/4.1 new:
HB-274 , 1335	HB-1076
55/40:	65/4.2 new:
SB-857; HB-2236	HB-274 , 1335
55/45:	65/6:
SB-857; HB-2236	SB-606; HB-1078
55/50 rep.:	65/7:
SB-857 ; HB-2236	SB-606, 608, 857 ; HB-1077, 1078,
55/55:	2236
SB-857 ; HB-2236	65/8 rep.:
55/60:	SB-857; HB-2236
SB-857 ; HB-2236 <i>55/65</i> :	65/9 rep.:
SB-857; HB-2236	SB-857 ; HB-2236
55/85:	65/10:
SB-857; HB-2236	SB-857; HB-2236
55/90:	65/11: SB-857; HB-2236
SB-857; HB-2236	65/12:
55/95:	SB-606, 857 ; HB-1078, 2236
SB-857; HB-2236	65/13 rep.:
55/100:	SB-857; HB-2236
HB-1270	65/14:
55/165:	SB-857; HB-2236
SB-857; HB-2236	65/15 rep.:
60/2:	SB-857; HB-2236
HB-2120	65/16:
60/4:	SB-857; HB-2236
SB-393, 1033; HB-2119	65/17:
60/9.5 new:	SB-857; HB-2236
HB-274, 1335	65/19 rep.:
60/17:	SB-857; HB-2236
HB-1572	65/21:
60/21:	SB-857; HB-2236
HB-1270	<i>65/23:</i>
60/22:	SB-857; HB-2236
SB-1243	65/24:
60/23:	SB-608, 857 ; HB-821 , 1077, 1270,
SB-451; HB-1468	2236
60/23.1 new:	65/25:
HB-73	SB-857 ; HB-2236
60/39: HB-1270	65/26:
60/49.5 new:	SB-857 ; HB-2236 <i>65/27:</i>
SB-314	SB-857; HB-2236
60/54:	65/28:
HB-1904	SB-608; HB-1076 , 1077
60/55:	65/30:
HB-1895	SB-857; HB-2236
60/64 new:	65/32:
SB-734	SB-857; HB-2236
<i>63/20:</i>	65/33:
HB- 1185	SB-857; HB-1270, 2236
63/57 new:	65/35:
HB-274, 1335	SB-857; HB-2236
<i>63/130:</i>	<i>65/36:</i>
HB-1270	SB-857; HB-2236
65/3:	65/37:
SB-606, 608, 609, 857 ; HB-1076 ,	SB-857; HB-2236
1077, 1078, 1079, 2236	65/38:
65/4:	SB-857; HB-2236
SB-606, 609, 857 ; HB-1076 , 1078,	65/39:
1079, 2236	SB-857 ; HB-223 6

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
225—Cont.	225 —Cont.
65/40:	75/6.5 new: HB-274 , 1335
SB-857 ; HB-2236 65/42:	80/12.5 new:
SB-857; HB-2236	HB-274 , 1335
65/43: SB-857; HB-2236	80/15.1: SB-610
65/47:	80/20:
SB-857; HB-2236	HB-12 7 0
<i>70/4:</i> SB-857 ; HB-2236	80/21: SB-603
70/5:	80/24:
SB-857 ; HB-2236	SB-902
70/5.1 new: SB-857; HB-2236	85/3: SB-372, 603, 694; HB-557, 945, 1497
70/6:	<i>85/4</i> :
SB-857 ; HB-2236	SB-372, 603 ; HB-557, 1497
70/6.5 new: HB-274 , 1335	85/5: SB-603 ; HB-1497
70/7:	<i>85/7:</i>
SB-857 ; HB-2236 70/8:	SB-603 ; HB-1497 85/7.5 new:
SB-857; HB-2236	HB-274, 1335
70/9:	85/9:
SB-857 ; HB-2236 70/10:	SB-603 ; HB-1497 <i>85/10</i> :
SB-857; HB-2236	SB-603; HB-945, 1497
70/11:	85/11:
SB-857 ; HB-2236 70/12:	SB-603 ; HB-1497 <i>85/12</i> :
SB-857; HB-2236	SB-603; HB-1497
70/13:	85/13: SP 402: HP 1407
SB-857 ; HB-2236 70/14:	SB-603 ; HB-1497 <i>85/14</i> :
SB-857 ; HB-2236	SB-603 ; HB-945, 1497
70/15: SB-857; HB-2236	85/15: SB-603; HB-1497
70/17:	85/17:
SB-857 ; HB-2236	SB-603 ; HB-1497
70/18: SB-857; HB-2236	85/18: SB-603 ; HB-945, 1056
70/19:	85/22:
\$B-857 ; HB-2236	SB-603 ; HB-945, 1497
70/20: SB-857; HB-2236	85/22a new: SB-603 ; HB-945, 1497
70/20.1 new:	<i>85/27</i> :
SB-857 ; HB-2236	HB-821 , 1270 <i>85/40 new:</i>
70/21: SB-857 ; HB-2236	SB-603; HB-1497
70/22:	90/2:
SB-857 ; HB-2236 70/23:	SB-859 90/8.5 new:
SB-857; HB-1270, 2236	HB-274 , 1335
70/24:	95/6:
SB-857 ; HB-2236 70/24.1 new:	SB-372, 85 7; HB-557, 2236 <i>95/7:</i>
SB-857; HB-2236	SB-372 ; HB-557
70/28:	95/7.5 new:
SB-857 ; HB-2236 70/37 rep.:	SB-372 ; HB-557 <i>95/9</i> :
SB-857 ; HB-2236	SB-857 ; HB-2236
75/3:	95/9.5 new:
SB-1073 ; HB-655	HB-274 , 1335

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
225—Cont.	225—Cont.
95/10: SB-857; HB-2236	100/19: SB-858; HB-821, 1270
95/11:	100/21:
SB-857; HB-2236	SB-858
95/14: SB-857; HB-2236	100/22: SB-858
95/14. 1 new:	100/23:
SB-857; HB-2236	SB-858
95/16: SB-857; HB-2236	<i>100/24:</i> SB-858 ; HB-1269
<i>95/17:</i>	100/26:
SB-857 ; HB-2236 95/18 rep.:	SB-858; HB-1269 100/27:
SB-857; HB-2236	SB-858
95/19:	100/30:
SB-372 95/21:	SB-858 <i>100/34:</i>
SB-372, 857; HB-557, 2236	SB-858
95/22.1:	100/38:
SB-857 ; HB-2236 <i>95/22.2</i> :	SB-858 100/44 rep.:
SB-857; HB-2236	SB-858
95/22.5: SB 957, HB 2226	105/1: UD 715
SB-857 ; HB-2236 <i>95/22.7</i> :	HB-715 <i>105/2:</i>
SB-857 ; HB-2236	HB-715
95/22.11: SB-857; HB-2236	105/6: HB-715
95/22.12:	105/7:
SB-857 ; HB-2236	HB-715
95/24: SB-857; HB-2236	<i>105/7.5:</i> H B-7 15
100/3:	105/9:
SB-858; HB-1269	HB-715
100/4: SB-858	<i>105/10:</i> HB- 715
100/5:	<i>105/11:</i>
SB-858 100/6:	HB-715 105/13:
SB-858	HB-715
100/7:	105/16:
SB-858 100/8:	HB-715 <i>105/20:</i>
SB-858	HB-1270
100/8.5 new:	105/23: UB 715
HB-274 , 1335 <i>100/9</i> :	HB-715 106/42 new:
SB-858	HB-274, 1335
100/10: SB-858	<i>106/110</i> : HB-1270
100/12:	107/15:
SB-858	HB-819
100/13: SB-858	<i>107/37 new:</i> HB-274, 1335
100/15:	107/45:
SB-858	SB-859; HB-2445
100/16: SB-858	<i>107/95:</i> HB-1270
100/17:	110/3:
SB-858	SB-611, 857 ; HB-860 , 2236
100/18: SB-858	<i>110/3.5:</i> S B- 611; HB-860

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
225—Cont.	225—Cont.
110/3.5 new: SB-857; HB-2236	<i>207/45:</i> HB-1083
110/5:	<i>225/9:</i>
SB-611, 857 ; HB-860 , 2236 110/6 rep.:	SB-483; HB-553 225/10:
SB-611, 857 ; HB-860 , 2236	SB-483; HB-552
110/7:	225/10.5 new:
SB-611, 857 ; HB-860 , 2236 110/7.2 new:	SB-483; HB-552 225/20:
HB-274 , 1335	SB-482; HB-552
110/7.5 rep.: SB-611, 857 ; HB-860 , 2236	225/36.10:
110/8:	SB-595 225/36.17:
SB-611, 857 ; HB-860 , 2236	SB-595
110/9 rep.: SB-611, 857 ; HB-860 , 2236	<i>305/11.5 new:</i> HB-274, 1335
110/9.5 new:	305/25:
SB-611, 857 ; HB-860 , 2236	HB-1270
SB-611, 857 ; HB-860 , 2236	<i>305/38:</i> HB-1270
110/12 rep.:	<i>310/30:</i>
SB-611, 857 ; HB-860 , 2236 <i>110/13</i> :	HB-1270 <i>315/15:</i>
SB-611, 857 ; HB-860 , 2236	HB-1270
110/14: SB-611, 857 ; HB-860 , 2236	<i>315/20:</i> HB-1270
110/16:	320/3:
SB-611, 857 ; HB-860 , 2236	HB-791, 911
110/16.5 new: SB-611, 857 ; HB-860 , 2236	320/4 new: HB-791, 911
110/17:	320/9:
SB-611, 857 ; HB-860 , 2236 <i>110/18</i> :	HB-786, 1057
SB-611, 857 ; HB-860 , 2236	<i>320/14:</i> HB-791
110/21:	<i>320/18:</i>
SB-611, 857 ; HB-860 , 2236 <i>110/22:</i>	HB-790, 791, 792 320/29.5 new:
SB-611, 857 ; HB-860 , 2236	HB-791, 793
110/28: SB-611, 857 ; HB-860 , 2236	<i>320/37:</i> HB-791, 792
110/28.5 new:	325/8.5 new:
SB-611, 857 ; HB-860 , 2236 <i>110/29.5 new:</i>	HB-274 , 1335
SB-611, 857 ; HB-860 , 2236	325/27: HB-1270
110/30:	<i>325/44:</i>
SB-611, 857 ; HB-860 , 2236 <i>110/31 rep.:</i>	HB-1270 <i>330/10.5 new:</i>
SB-611, 857; HB-860, 2236	HB-274 , 1335
110/32 rep.: SB-611, 857 ; HB-860 , 2236	<i>330/25:</i> HB-250
110/33:	330/30:
SB-611, 857 ; HB-860 , 2236 <i>115/4</i> :	HB-1270
HB-1126	<i>330/48:</i> HB-1270
115/8:	335/1:
HB-1126 115/10.5 new:	HB-1884 <i>335/2:</i>
HB-274 , 1335	SB-1245; HB-1884 , 2086
120/27 new: HB-274 , 1335	335/3: SB-1245; HB-2086
120/35:	335/3.5 new:
HB-1270	SB-1245; HB-2086

STATUTES AME	ENDED (ILCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
225—Cont.	225—Cont.
<i>335/4:</i>	410/2-11 new:
HB-1884	HB-1662
335/4 rep.:	410/3-2:
SB-1245; HB-2086	HB-1662
335/4.5 new: SB-1245; HB-2086	410/3-2A new: HB-1662
335/5:	410/3-4:
HB-1835, 1884	HB-1354
<i>335/6:</i>	410/3-6:
HB-1884	HB-1354 , 1662
335/8:	410/3-7:
HB-1884 <i>335/9</i> :	SB-1251; HB-1354
335/9. НВ-1884	410/3-7.1: HB-1354
335/9.1:	410/3-8:
HB-1884	HB-1354
335/9.2:	410/3-9 new:
HB-1270	HB-1662
335/9.6:	410/3-10 new:
HB-1884 335/9.10:	HB-1662
HB-1884	<i>410/3A-3:</i> HB-1354
335/9.15:	410/3A-5:
HB-1884	HB-1354, 1662
<i>335/10:</i>	410/3A-6:
HB-1884	HB-1354
335/11: .	410/3A-7:
HB-1884 <i>340/9.5 new:</i>	HB-1354
HB-274 , 1335	<i>410/3A-8 new:</i> HB-1662
340/16:	410/3A-9 new;
HB-1383	HB-1662
340/23:	410/3A-10 new:
HB-1270	HB-1662
340/36:	410/3B-15:
HB-1270 <i>345/4:</i>	HB-1354 410/3C-1:
HB-349	HB-1354
345/6:	410/3C-3:
HB-349	HB-1354
345/7:	410/3C-7:
HB-349 <i>345/12:</i>	HB-1354 , 1662
HB-349	410/3C-8: HB-1354
410/1-4:	410/3C-9:
HB-1354 , 1662	HB-1354, 2377
<i>410/1-7:</i>	410/3C-10 new:
HB-244, 1354	HB-1662
410/1-10:	410/3C-11 new:
HB-244	HB-1662
410/1-11: SB-859	<i>410/3C-12 new:</i> HB-1662
410/2-2:	410/3D-5:
HB-1662	HB-244
410/2-3:	410/3D-5 rep.:
HB-1662	HB-244
410/2-7:	410/4-1:
HB-1662 410/2-9 new:	HB-244, 1354
SB-251; HB-1662	<i>410/4-4:</i> HB-1354, 1662
410/2-10 new:	410/4-7:
HB-1662	SB-251; HB-244, 1354 , 1662
	, 112 2, 1002

	TIDED (TECS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section: Bill
225—Cont.	225 — <i>Cont</i> .
<i>410/4-9:</i>	<i>455/23:</i>
HB-1354	SB-859; HB-1214
<i>410/4-19</i> :	<i>455/36.01:</i>
HB-1354	SB-595
410/4-20:	455/36.11a new:
SB-251; HB-1354, 1662	SB-763
415/5:	455/36.18:
HB-895	SB-595
415/19.5 new:	455/36.23:
HB-890	SB-898
415/23:	455/37.4:
HB-892	SB-595
415/28 new:	460/2:
HB-891	HB-887, 1211
425/17:	460/3:
HB-1270	HB-887, 1211
430/8.5 new:	460/4:
HB-274 , 1335	HB-887, 1211
430/18:	460/5: HB-1211
HB-1270 440/4.08:	460/6:
SB-798	HB-887, 1211
440/10:	460/7:
HB-407	HB-1211
446/5:	460/17:
HB-72	HB-1211
446/30:	460/21:
HB-72, 1216 , 2391	HB-1211
446/75:	460/22 new:
SB-661; HB-1216	HB-1211
446/77:	460/23:
HB-736	HB-887
446/80:	460/23 new:
SB-859; HB-1041	HB-1211
446/92 new:	<i>515/10:</i>
HB-274, 1335	HB-821
446/105:	<i>515/10.1:</i>
HB-1215, 1216	HB-821
446/117 new:	605/2:
SB-108	SB-305; HB-674
450/13.5 new:	605/6.5 new:
HB-274 , 1335	\$B-305; HB-674
450/32:	605/10: ·
HB-1270	SB-305; HB-674
455/Art. rep.:	610/17:
SB-859; HB-1214	HB-1158, 1547 , 2356
455/11.5 new:	620/16: HB-1270
HB-274 , 1335 <i>455/14:</i>	640/1:
435/14. HB-2268	SB-258; HB-1158
455/15:	640/8d:
SB-859; HB-1214	HB-1177
455/16:	645/1:
HB-821	SB-258; HB-1158
455/17:	645/2:
HB-821	HB-1270
455/18:	645/19.1:
SB-897	HB-1177
455/18.1:	650/2.6:
SB-897	SB-258; HB-1094
455/18.4 new:	655/2:
SB-763	SB-258; HB-1158

STATULES AMEN	DED (ILCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
225—Cont.	230—Cont.
655/4.1:	5/26.4:
	SB-547
HB-1270	
705/4.15:	5/28: HP:1270
HB-821	HB-1270
705/4.16:	5/31: HD 1070, 1480
HB-821	HB-1270, 1482
<i>705/4.35</i> :	5/31.1:
HB-821	SB-547; HB-606
<i>705/25.04</i> :	5/54 new:
HB-997	SB-899
720/1.03:	10/Act title:
SB-304, 79 5	SB-154, 493, 829; HB-213, 607
720/1.04:	10/1:
SB-304, 795	SB-492; HB-175
720/1.05:	10/2:
	HB-1819
SB-304, 795	<i>10/3:</i>
720/2.08:	HB-1819
SB-304, 795	10/3.5 new:
720/6.07:	SB-493, 829; HB-607, 2247
SB-304, 795	10/4:
720/6.08:	SB-154, 493, 829; HB-117, 213, 607,
SB-304, 795	1819
720/7.03: [*]	10/5:
SB-304, 795	SB-261, 493, 808; HB-1270, 1819,
720/7.04:	1846, 2190, 2247
SB-304, 795	10/5.1:
720/9.01:	HB-1819
SB-304, 795	10/5.2 new:
725/19.6:	
HB-771	SB-808; HB-2190 10/6:
725/22.2:	
SB-304, 795	SB-154, 493, 808, 829; HB-213, 607,
745/25:	1819, 1846, 2190, 2247
SB-857; HB-2236	10/7:
745/52:	SB-154, 326, 493, 808, 829, 1021;
SB-857; HB-2236	HB-213, 607, 1819, 1846, 2190, 2247
745/65:	10/7.1 new:
SB-857; HB-2236	SB-808; HB-1819, 2190, 2247
745/95:	10/8:
HB-1270	SB-808; HB-1819, 2190
116 1270	10/9: SP 909: HP 1910, 2100
GAMING	SB-808; HB-1819, 2190
230	10/11: SD 154 209 402 909 920 UD 117
5/1:	SB-154, 208, 493, 808, 829; HB-117, 213, 607, 1819, 2190
SB-491, 671, 899	10/11.1:
5/3.075:	
SB-547	HB-1819
5/3.24 new:	10/11.2 new:
SB-899	SB-154, 493, 808, 829; HB-213, 607,
5/9:	2190
HB-1270	10/12:
5/15.1:	SB-425, 493, 1091; HB-1114, 1819
	10/12 rep.:
SB-671	HB-117
5/15.4: SP 015	10/13: SP 154 200 425 808 820 806.
SB-915	SB-154, 290, 425, 808, 829, 896;
5/20: SB 547	HB-117, 213, 452 , 607, 654, 1114,
SB-547	1819, 2190, 2229, 2247
5/24:	10/13.2 new:
HB-885	HB-885
5/26:	10/14.1 new:
SB-547; HB-1039	HB-2247

	AMENDED (ILCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
230—Cont.	235—Cont.
10/16:	5/6-1:
SB-153; HB-606	HB-87
10/18:	<i>5/6-6:</i>
SB-493, 808; HB-885, 1819,	SB-664; HB-671, 679 , 903 , 915
10/19:	5/6-6.5 new:
HB-1819	HB-679
10/20:	5/6-15:
HB-1819	HB-1269, 1270, 1374
10/22:	5/6-16:
HB-1270	HB-155, 679, 1864
20/Act rep.:	5/6-16.1 new:
HB-2189	HB-155
20/1:	<i>5/6-19</i> :
HB-1012	HB-1863
20/1.1:	5/6-19 rep.:
SB-249; HB-1840	HB-679
20/4:	5/6-20:
SB-249; HB-1840	HB-679, 1864
20/5:	5/6-21:
HB-1414, 1415	HB-46, 87, 297
25/Act rep.:	5/6-28:
HB-2189	HB-679
25/2:	<i>5/6-30</i> :
HB-19, 1255	HB-1819
25/3: HB 10 1414 1415	5/6-31 new:
HB- 19, 1414, 1415 25/4.2:	SB-407; HB-679 , 1102, 1862
HB-532	5/7-1:
30/Act rep.:	HB-87
НВ-2189	5/8-1:
30/1:	HB-2385
HB-531	5/8-2:
30/9:	SB-910
HB-1414, 1415	5/8-9:
30/14:	SB-856; HB-2188
HB-821	5/9-2:
	HB-1393
LIQUOR	5/10-1:
235	HB-1270
5/Art.:	5/12=1 new:
SB-910; HB-842, 1678	SB-910; HB-842, 1678
<i>5/1-1:</i>	5/12-2 new:
HB-1594, 1855	SB-910; HB-842, 1678
5/1-3.03:	5/12-3 new:
HB-2385	SB-910; HB-842, 1678
5/1-3.33:	
HB-679	WAREHOUSES
5/1-3.37 new:	240
SB-910 ; HB-842, 1678	<i>10/6:</i>
5/1-3.38 new:	HB-1270
HB-2385	<i>40/1-10</i> :
<i>5/3-12:</i> SB-1101, 1113; HB-679, 9	TID 1070
	40/1-15:
5/4-1: SB 407	HB-1270
SB-407 5/5-1:	40/1-25:
SB-407, 910 ; HB-679	HB-1680
5/5-3:	40/10-25:
5/5-5: SB-910	HB-282
5/5-6 new:	40/20-25:
SB-1101	HB-1270
3D-1101	·

	VDED (IECS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
PUBLIC AID	305—Cont.
305	5/4-1.12 new:
5/Art.:	HB-204 <i>5/4-2:</i>
HB-204	HB-204, 821, 1810
5/Article:	5/4-2.5 new:
SB-822, 823 5/1-1:	HB-1810
HB-2103	5/4-5:
5/1-2:	SB-392, 1069
SB-1023	5/4-5 rep.:
5/1-5:	HB-204
HB-2105	<i>5/4-7:</i>
5/1-8:	HB-953
HB-204	5/4-8: CD 961, HD 204, 1090, 1707
5/1-9 new:	SB-861; HB-204 , 1080 , 1707 5/4-10:
HB-204	HB-821
5/1-10 new:	5/4-12;
HB-204 5/1-11:	HB-204
SB-600	5/4-14:
5/1-11 new:	HB-821 , 1584
HB-204	5/4-16 rep.:
5/3-1:	HB-204
SB-698; HB-126	5/4-17.5 new:
5/3-1.8 new:	SB-718
SB-698; HB-126	5/4-19:
5/3-8:	SB-317
HB-821	5/4-20 new:
5/3-13; CD (09, MD 10)	SB-191, 698; HB-1129, 1460 5/4-21 new:
SB-698; HB-126 5/4-0.5:	HB-204
	5/4-22 new:
SB-317 ; HB-204 , 1438, 2126 5/4-0.6 new:	HB-204
HB-204	5/5-1:
5/4-1:	SB-320
SB-513, 698; HB-126, 204	5/5-2:
5/4-1.1:	SB-758; HB-442
HB-204, 1269	5/5-2.3:
5/4-1.2:	SB-318; HB-2127
HB-204	5/5-4.21:
5/4-1.2b:	HB-821
HB-821	5/5-4.31: HB-821
5/4-1.2b rep.: HB-204	5/5-5:
5/4-1.3 rep.:	SB-269, 882; HB-333, 383, 391,
нв-204	1269, 1881
5/4-1.4 rep.:	5/5-5.04 new:
HB-204	SB-722; HB-390, 643, 980
<i>5/4-1.6</i> :	<i>5/5-5.4:</i>
SB-698; HB-204	SB-1101 ; HB-2464
5/4-1.6b new:	5/5-5.6b:
HB-1809	HB-1639
5/4-1.7:	5/5-5.12: SB 1077: HB 1029
HB-204 5/4-1.9:	SB-1077; HB-1038 5/5-5.16:
5/4-1.9: HB-204	HB-821 , 1583
5/4-1.10a new:	5/5-5c new:
HB-1809	HB-1279
5/4-1.11:	5/5-5d new:
SB-860; HB-1706	HB-2478
5/4-1.11 rep.:	5/5-11:
HB-204	SB-320

	DED (IECS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
305— <i>Cont.</i>	305— <i>Cont.</i>
5/5-12:	5/8A-6:
HB-821	SB-317; HB-1633
5/5-15.5:	5/8A-12:
HB-1858	SB-240
5/5-16:	5/8A-13 new:
HB-1556, 1857	SB-317; HB-1633
5/5-16.3:	5/8A-14 new:
SB-317 , 320 , 321, 648 , 699, 722;	SB-317 ; HB-1633
HB-390, 643, 774, 776, 778, 779,	5/8A-15 new:
780, 781, 782, 783, 784, 785, 1269 ,	SB-317 ; HB-1633
1556, 2074	5/8A-16 new:
5/5-16.7:	SB-317 ; HB-1633
HB-1269	5/8A-17 new:
5/5-16.8 new: SB-17, 320 , 376, 705, 711; HB-11,	SB-317 ; HB-1633
3D-17, 320, 370, 703, 711; TD-11,	5/9-6.02:
107, 603, 775, 781, 919, 1881 5/5-16.10 new:	SB-881 5/9-6.3:
SB-317, 320; HB-776	
5/5-16.11 new:	SB-217, 676; HB-636 5/9-6.3 rep.:
SB-317, 320	3/9-0.3 rep НВ∙204
5/5-23 new:	5/9-6.4 rep.:
HB-1490	HB-204
5/5-24 new:	5/9-6.5 new:
HB-1490	SB-387
5/5 E -5:	5/9-14 new:
HB-2224	SB-388
5/5 F :	5/9-14.1 new:
HB-1205	SB-388
5/5F-5 new:	5/9-14.2 new:
HB-1205	SB-388
5/5 F -10 new:	5/9-14.3 new:
HB-1205	SB-388
5/5 F -15 new:	5/9-14.4 new:
HB-1205	SB-388
5/5F-20 new:	5/9-14.5 new:
HB-1205	SB-388
5/5F-25 new:	5/9-14.6 new:
HB-1205	SB-388
5/6-1:	5/9-14.7 new:
SB-269, 698; HB-126, 383	SB-388
5/6-1.2:	5/9-14.8 new:
HB-447 5/6-1.3:	SB-388 5/9-14.9 new:
HB-204	SB-388
5/6-2:	5/9A-1:
HB-821	SB-77
5/6-6:	5/9A-2:
HB-821	HB-1759
5/6A:	5/9A-3:
HB-1205	HB-204
5/6A-5 new:	5/9A-4:
HB-1205	HB-204
5/6A-10 new:	5/9A-6 rep.:
HB-1205	HB-204
5/6A-15 new:	5/9A-7:
HB-1205	HB-204
5/6A-20 new:	5/9A-8:
HB-1205	SB-933; HB-204
5/6A-25 new:	5/9A-9:
HB-1205	HB-204, 447
5/6A-30 new:	5/9A-9.5 new:
HB-1205	HB-2455

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
305—Cont.	305—Cont.
5/9A-10.5 new:	5/10-10.2:
SB-883	SB-841
<i>5/9A-11:</i>	5/10-10.2 rep.:
HB-204	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
5/9A-13 new:	5/10-10.3 rep.:
SB-146; HB-204 , 1460 5/10-0.5 new:	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
SB-323; HB-2018, 2019	5/10-10.4 new:
5/10-1:	HB-962, 964
SB-323; HB-1707, 2018, 2019, 2050	5/10-11:
5/10-1 rep.:	SB-368 ; HB-1707 5/10-11 rep.:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
5/10-1.5 new:	5/10-11.1:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	SB-323; HB-1707, 2018, 2019
5/10-2: HB 1303 1707	5/10-11.1 rep.;
HB-1393, 1707 5/ <i>10-2 rep.:</i>	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	5/10-11.2 new:
5/10-3 rep.:	HB-1882
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	5/10-12 rep.:
<i>5/10-3.1:</i>	HB-2050, 2336, 2359 5/10-13 rep.:
SB-323; HB-1707, 2018, 2019	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
5/10-3.1 rep.:	5/10-13.1 rep.:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
5/10-3.2 rep.: HB-2050, 2336, 2350	5/10-13.2 rep.:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359 5/10-3.3	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
HB-1707	5/10-13.3 rep.:
5/10-3.3 rep.:	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	5/10-13.4 rep.:
5/10-3.4 new:	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
HB-206, 1707	5/10-13.5 rep.: HB-2050, 2336, 2359
5/10-3.4 rep.:	5/10-13.6 rep.:
HB-2336, 2359	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
5/10-4 rep.: HB-2050, 2336, 2359	5/10-13.7 rep.:
5/10-5 rep.:	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	5/10-13.8 rep.:
<i>5/10-6:</i>	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
HB-1707	5/10-13.9 rep.:
5/10-6 rep.:	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	5/10-13.10 rep.: HB-2050, 2336, 2359
5/10-7 rep.: HB-2050, 2336, 2359	5/10-14 rep.:
5/10-8:	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
SB-323; HB-2018, 2019	5/10-15:
5/10-8 rep.:	SB-323; HB-2018, 2019
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	5/10-15 rep.:
5/10-8.1 new:	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
HB-1707	5/10-16:
5/10-8.1 rep.:	SB-323; HB-2018, 2019
HB-2336, 2359	5/10-16 rep.: HB-2050, 2336, 2359
5/10-9: HB-2018	5/10-16.2:
5/10-9 rep.:	SB-323, 1024 ; HB-1337, 1707 , 2018,
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	2019
5/10-10:	5/10-16.2 rep.:
SB-323, 368; HB-1707, 2018, 2019	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
5/10-10 rep.:	5/10-16.3 rep.:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
5/10-10.1 rep.:	5/10-16.4 new:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	HB-1141

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
305—Cont.	305—Cont.
5/10-17 rep.:	5/10-24.40 new:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359 5/10-17.1:	HB-1707 5/10-24.40 rep.:
HB-1707	НВ-2336, 2359
5/10-17.1 rep.:	5/10-24.45 new:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	HB-1707
<i>5/10-17.2:</i> HB-1707	5/10-24.45 rep.: HB-2336, 2359
5/10-17.2 rep.:	5/10-24.50 new:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	HB-1707
5/10-17.3 rep.: HB-2050, 2336, 2359	5/10-24.50 rep.: HB-2336, 2359
5/10-17.4 rep.:	5/10-25 new:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	HB-1707
5/10-17.5 rep.:	5/10-25 rep.:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359 5/10-17.6 rep.:	HB-2336, 2359 5/10-25.5 new:
НВ-2050, 2336, 2359	HB-1707
5/10-17.7 rep.:	5/10-25.5 rep.:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	HB-2336, 2359
<i>5/10-17.8 rep.:</i> HB-2050, 2336, 2359	5/11-6: HB-204
5/10-17.9:	5/11-6.1:
SB-323; HB-2018, 2019	HB-1081
5/10-17.9 rep.:	5/11-6.2:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359 5/10-17.10 new:	HB-204 5/11-8:
SB-807; HB-1503	НВ-204, 1193
5/10-17.11 new:	5/11-8.6:
HB-1707	HB-204
<i>5/10-17.11 rep.:</i> HB-2336, 2359	<i>5/11-9:</i> HB-1269, 12 7 0
5/10-18 rep.:	5/11-14.5:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	SB-596 , 698
5/10-19: SB-323; HB-2018, 2019	5/11-16: HB-204
5/10-19 rep.:	5/11-20:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	HB-204
5/10-20 rep.:	5/12-4.3 rep.:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359 5/10-21:	HB-2050, 2336, 2359 5/12-4.4:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	HB-204 , 611
5/10-22 rep.:	5/12-4.5:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359 5/10-23 rep.:	HB-675 5/12-4.5a new:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	HB-957
5/10-24 new:	5/12-4.5b new:
SB-1034; HB-614, 1707 , 2271	HB-957
<i>5/10-24 rep.:</i> HB-2336, 2359	5/12-4.5c new: HB-957
5/10-24.5 new:	5/12-4.5d new:
HB-1707	HB-957
5/10-24.5 rep.:	5/12-4.7a: HB-821
HB-2336, 2359 5/10-24.30 new:	5/12-4.7c:
HB-1707	HB-2336, 2359
5/10-24.30 rep.:	5/12-4.7c new:
HB-2336, 2359 5/10-24.35 new:	HB-1707 5/12-4.11:
HB-1707	HB-131, 203, 204, 821, 2464
5/10-24.35 rep.:	5/12-4.11a new:
HB-2336, 2359	HB-610

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section Pill
305—Cont.	Chapter Act/Section:Bill HOUSING
5/12-4.15 rep.:	310
HB-204	5/46:
5/12-4.20b:	HB-821
HB-821	5/46.1:
5/12-4.25: SB-879	HB-821 10/3:
5/12-4.31:	SB-26; HB-703
SB-323; HB-2018, 2019, 2050, 2336,	10/4:
2359	SB-26
5/12-4.32 new:	10/6:
SB-756, 880, 1101 ; HB-1460, 1844 5/12-4.32 rep.:	SB-26; HB-703 10/8.1c new:
SB-320	SB-25
5/12-4.33 new:	10/24.5 new:
SB-755; HB-1758	HB-57
5/12-4.34 new:	20/5: SB-801
SB-320 5/12-4.201 new:	20/7:
SB-1101	HB-821
<i>5/12-5:</i>	50/3:
SB-323; HB-2018, 2019	HB-1234
5/12-6: HB 921	URBAN PROBLEMS
HB-821 5/12-8:	315
SB-323; HB-2018, 2019	5/19:
5/12-9:	SB-801
SB-323, 684 ; HB-2018, 2019	AGING
5/12-10.2: HP 1707 2336 2350	320
HB-1707 , 2336, 2359 5/12-10.2 rep.:	10/8:
SB-323; HB-2018, 2019	HB-861 20/2:
5/12-10.3:	SB-754
HB-204	20/3:
5/12-11: SB-323, 684 ; HB-2018, 2019	SB-754
5/12-12.1 new:	20/4:
HB-1343	SB-754 20/5:
5/12-13.05 new:	SB-754
HB-204	20/6:
5/12-13.1: SB-240, 320, 860; HB-773, 781	SB-754
5/12-13.3 new:	20/8: SB-754
HB-126	20/9:
5/12-16:	SB-754
HB-2050, 2336, 2359 5/12-21.13a new:	25/2:
HB-1448	SB-909 25/3.07:
5/14-2:	SB-856
HB-821	25/3.15:
5/14-8:	HB-183
SB-1101; HB-1269, 2464 <i>15/8.1 new:</i>	25/4: SD 503: HB 184 214 071 1116
HB-821	SB-503; HB-184, 314, 971, 1116, 2512
20/1:	25/7.1:
SB-430	HB-821
20/5: SD 55: HD 363	25/25/4:
SB-55; HB-362 20/13 new:	SB-909 30/Act title:
SB-55; HB-362	HB-581, 1533
20/14 new:	30/1:
SB-55; HB-362	HB-581 , 1533

STATUTESTAND	
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
-	•
320—Cont.	325—Cont.
<i>30/2:</i>	5/8.2b new:
HB-581 , 1533	HB-59
30/3:	5/8.6 new:
	HB-1459
SB-46 ; HB-581 , 1533	
30/5:	<i>5/9:</i> _
HB-581, 1533	SB-345 ; HB-64
30/7:	<i>5/11:</i>
	SB-345; HB-64
HB-581 , 1533	5/11.1:
· 35/20:	
HB-1269	SB-345 ; HB-64
35/30:	5/11.1a new:
HB-1269	SB-853
	<i>5/11.3:</i>
<i>35/50</i> :	
HB-1269	HB-64
<i>35/60:</i>	5/11.8 new:
· ·	HB-64
HB-1269	20/3:
CHILDREN	HB-1578, 1807
CHILDREN	
325	20/4:
4/8.2:	HB-1807
	<i>20/5:</i>
HB-164	HB-1578, 1807
4/8.2a new:	20/8:
HB-164	HB-1579
4/8.2b new:	
HB-164	20/14:
5/1:	HB-1807
SB-4	<i>35/4:</i>
- - ·	HB-1269
5/2:	<i>40/3:</i>
HB-165	HB-66
<i>5/3:</i>	
SB-735; HB-1426	VETERANS
<i>5/4:</i>	·
SB-372; HB-557	330
	<i>50/1:</i>
5/4.2 new:	HB-821
SB-345; HB-64	<i>50/2:</i>
5/4.3 new:	HB-821
HB-66	
5/4.5 new:	MENTAL HEALTH
HB-164	405
5/5:	
HB-165	<i>5/1-100:</i>
	HB-168
5/7.3d new:	<i>5/1-102:</i>
HB-90, 164	SB-696
<i>5/7.4:</i>	<i>5/1-106:</i>
HB-1270	SB-842
5/7.5:	
	5/1-121.5 new:
HB-165	SB-317
5/7.7:	. 5/1-122:
SB-345	HB-505
<i>5/7.14:</i>	5/2-102:
SB-345; HB-64	SB-317, 1035
5/7.15:	5/2-105:
SB-345; HB-64	
	HB-1447
5/7.16:	<i>5/2-107:</i>
SB-345 ; HB-64	SB-317
<i>5/7.21:</i>	<i>5/2-107.1:</i>
HB-1426	SB-317, 1035
5/8.2:	5/2-107.2:
SB-735; HB-59, 164, 165, 1269	SB-317
	5/2-110:
5/8.2a new:	
HB-59, 164	SB-317 , 1035

STATUTES ANIEN	DED (IECS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
405—Cont.	410—Cont.
5/2-110.1 new:	70/6.4:
SB-317, 1035	HB-2135
5/2-110.2 new:	80/4:
SB-1035	HB-567, 570
	85/3:
5/2-110.3 new:	
SB-1035	SB-325
5/2-110.4 new:	85/4:
SB-1035	SB-325
5/3-200:	210/1:
SB-922	HB-406, 1522
5/3-209:	210/2:
SB-1035	HB-1522
5/3-601.2 new:	210/3:
SB-317	HB-1522
<i>5/3-800:</i>	210/5:
SB-317 , 1035	HB-2106
5/3-814:	210/6 new:
SB-1035	HB-1559
5/3-814.1:	305/7:
SB-1035	HB-941
5/5-100A:	305/9:
SB-240	HB-941
	315/2:
5/5-105.1 new:	
SB-785	SB-706, 781; HB-1391, 1699
5/5-111:	315/4 new:
SB-785	SB-330, 411
5/5-120 new:	315/5 new:
SB-320	SB-411
<i>30/4:</i>	320/Act title:
SB-237; HB-368, 649, 925, 1377,	HB-1380
2109	320/0.01:
<i>30/5:</i>	HB-1380
HB-1634	320/0.5 new:
35/3:	HB-1380
HB-821	320/1:
35/4:	HB-1380
HB-821	320/2:
75/1:	HB-1380
HB-1270	325/4:
80/2-17:	HB-1269
SB-237; HB-2109	325/6:
5 D -257, 11 D -2109	HB-1269
PUBLIC HEALTH	405/3:
410	SB-327; HB-1028
45/6.2:	405/4:
HB-1536	SB-327; HB-1028
45/7:	405/7:
SB-247	SB-327 ; HB-1028
50/3.1:	415/3:
SB-236	SB-828
50/6 new:	515/6:
HB-864	SB-852
65/2:	515/7 new:
HB-1030	HB-1385
65/3.3 new:	<i>535/11:</i>
HB-1030	HB-1707
<i>65/4:</i>	<i>535/12:</i>
HB-1270	HB-1707, 2336, 2359
65/7 new:	535/17:
HB-2506	HB-1707, 2050, 2336, 2359
70/5:	535/18:
HB-1433	HB-1128, 1527
	,

```
Act/Section:Bill
                                            Chapter
                                                      Act/Section:Bill
Chapter
410--Cont.
                                            415-Cont.
                                                 5/9.1:
  535/22:
      HB-1707, 2050, 2336, 2359
                                                  SB-1241
                                                 5/9.4:
  535/24:
                                                  SB-651, 652; HB-1267
     HB-1707
                                                 5/9.5
  535/25:
                                                  HB-2166
     HB-1335, 2423
                                                 5/9.6:
  535/25 new:
                                                  SB-819
     HB-274
                                                 5/9.7:
  615/6:
                                                  HB-821
     HB-1177
                                                 5/10:
  620/2:
                                                  SB-59, 1103; HB-470
     HB-519
                                                 5/14.2:
  620/2.40 new:
                                                  HB-1269
     HB-519
                                                 5/15:
  620/3:
                                                  HB-1793
     HB-519
                                                 5/17.6:
  620/3.23 new:
                                                  HB-1796
     HB-519
                                                 5/19.1:
  620/9.5 new:
                                                  SB-815
      HB-2016
                                                 5/19.2:
  620/16.5 new:
                                                  SB-815
      SB-80
                                                 5/19.3:
                                                  SB-815
ENVIRONMENTAL SAFETY
                                                 5/19.4:
                                                   SB-815
    5/Title:
                                                 5/19.5:
      SB-815, 939; HB-1817, 2072
                                                   SB-815
    5/3:
                                                 5/19.6:
      SB-57
                                                   SB-815
    5/3.20:
                                                 5/19.7:
      HB-262
                                                  HB-821
    5/3.32:
                                                 5/19.8:
      HB-257, 757, 1887
                                                   SB-348, 815
    5/3.45:
                                                 5/19.9:
      HB-1122, 2164
                                                   HB-1054
    5/3.78:
                                                 5/21:
      HB-257, 1887
                                                   SB-378, 968; HB-257, 1736, 1887
    5/3.78a new:
                                                 5/21.4:
      HB-257, 1887
                                                   HB-1792
    5/3.78b new:
                                                 5/21.6:
      HB-1887
                                                   HB-256
    5/3.78c new:
                                                 5/22:
      HB-1887
                                                  HB-2415
    5/3.79:
                                                 5/22.2:
      HB-257
                                                   SB-378; HB-1269
    5/3.81:
                                                  5/22.2a:
      HB-1887
                                                   SB-695
     5/3.86:
                                                  5/22.2d new:
      HB-2214
                                                   HB-1420
     5/4:
                                                  5/22.3:
      SB-653, 1049
                                                   HB-1795
     5/4.2 new:
                                                  5/22.8:
      HB-330
                                                   HB-821
     5/5:
                                                  5/22.10:
      SB-791
                                                   HB-258
     5/7.5:
                                                  5/22.15:
      HB-257
                                                   HB-260, 1106, 1269, 1886, 1887
                                                  5/22.19a new:
     5/8:
      SB-968, 1242; HB-259, 1794, 2416
                                                   SB-54
                                                  5/22.19b new:
      SB-59, 1103; HB-470
                                                   SB-54
```

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
415—Cont.	415—Cont.
5/22.22:	5/59 new:
HB-1411	SB-939; HB-1817
5/22.23a: HB-2164	5/59.1 new: SB-939; HB-1817
5/22.26:	5/59.2 new:
SB-54	SB-939; HB-1817
5/22.38 new:	5/59.3 new:
HB-257, 1887 5/22.48 new:	SB-939 ; HB-1817 5/59.4 new:
HB-1122, 2164	SB-939; HB-1817
5/25b-5:	5/59.5 new:
HB-1016	SB-939; HB-1817
5/27: SB-778	5/59.6 new: SB-939; HB-1817
5/28.5:	5/59.7 new:
HB-1386	SB-939; HB-1817
5/33:	5/59.8 new:
SB-968; HB-1736 5/39:	SB-939 ; HB-181 7 5/59.9 new:
SB-819; HB-1269, 1398, 1541, 1887	SB-939; HB-1817
5/39.2:	5/60 new:
SB-54, 140, 299, 348, 475; HB-726,	HB-2072
767 , 1002, 1541, 1887 5/39.5:	5/60.1 new: HB-2072
SB-819; HB-1269	5/60.2 new:
5/40:	HB-2072
SB-814 ; HB-102, 1002	5/60.3 new:
5/42: SB-59, 1103; HB-470, 2072	HB-2072 5/60.4 new:
5/44:	HB-2072
SB-378, 968; HB-1122, 1322, 1736,	5/60.5 new:
2164	HB-2072
<i>5/55.8:</i> SB-675; HB-1269	5/60.6 new: HB-2072
5/55.9:	5/60.7 new:
HB-1055	HB-2072
5/56.3:	5/60.8 new:
HB-1023 5/57:	HB-2072 5/60.9 new:
SB-58	HB-2072
<i>5/57.3:</i>	5/60.10 new:
HB-1885	HB-2072
5/57.8: HB-757	5/211 new: SB-939
5/57.11:	5/212 new:
SB-856 ; HB-2188	SB-939
5/57.14:	15/3:
HB-1269 5/57.18 new:	SB-60, 545, 573; HB-664 15/4.1 new:
HB-757	HB-469
5/58:	15/5.5 new:
SB-939 ; HB-2417 5/58.2:	SB-572; HB-664
SB-939	<i>15/6:</i> SB-573; HB-664
5/58.3:	15/7:
SB-939	SB-545; HB-664
5/58.9:	20/3:
SB-348 5/58.13 new:	SB-214 ; HB-821 , 1443 <i>20/6.2</i> :
SB-939	HB-821
5/58.14 new:	20/6.5 new:
SB-939	HB-772

	VIENDED (ILCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
415—Cont.	NUCLEAR SAFETY
20/9 new:	420
H B- 94	<i>5/4</i> :
<i>55/1:</i>	HB-1457
HB-2418	5/8:
<i>55/6:</i>	HB-1270
HB-261	20/2:
60/3:	SB-431
HB-701	20/3:
60/6:	SB-431
HB-602	20/4:
60/9:	SB-431
HB-602	20/5:
60/10:	SB-431
HB-602	20/6:
60/11:	SB-431
HB-602	20/7: SB-431
60/11.1;	20/8:
HB-602	SB-431
60/12: HB-602	20/9:
60/13:	SB-431
HB-602, 1269	20/10:
60/13.2 new:	SB-431; HB-255
SB-305	20/10.2:
60/19.3:	SB-431 ; HB -1179, 1889
SB-305	20/10.3:
60/22.1:	SB-431
HB-821	<i>20/11:</i>
60/24.1:	SB-431
SB-305	20/12.1:
85/3:	SB-431
SB-304, 795	20/13:
<i>85/5:</i>	SB-431, 817
SB-304, 795	20/14: SB-431
100/5:	30/2.1:
SB-939	HB-1493
105/3:	30/3:
HB-288	HB-1269, 1493
110/2009:	40/6:
HB-821	HB-1269
115/10:	40 /7:
SB-304, 795 115/15:	HB-1493
HB-260	40/10:
11B-200 125/310:	HB-989
HB-1269	40/12:
125/320:	SB-462; HB-989
HB-1269	40/25: HB-1493
125/325:	40/35:
SB-856; HB-2188	HB-1144, 1229, 1493
130/10:	40/39:
HB-1230	SB-816
<i>130/20:</i>	42/15:
HB-1230	HB-2214
<i>130/25:</i>	42/32 new:
HB-1230	НВ-2214
130/30 new:	45/Act rep.:
HB-1230	HB-1229
130/35 new:	50/Act rep.:
HB-1230	HB-1229

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
420—Cont.	430—Cont.
50/6:	55/5:
HB-821	HB-1174
55/Act rep.:	55/6:
HB-1144	HB-1174
FIRE SAFETY	65/1.1: HB-916
425	65/3:
30/21:	HB-916, 2256
HB-1270	65/3a:
35/1:	SB-795; HB-1052
SB-126, 1212; HB-704, 2387 35/2:	65/4:
SB-1212; HB-704, 2387	SB-821; HB-127 , 392, 916, 2064 65/6.1 new:
60/3:	HB-916
HB-429	65/8:
PUBLIC SAFETY	SB-821; HB-127 , 392, 2064, 2178
430	65/9:
15/2:	HB-2069
HB-369	65/13.1: HB-216, 1557
30/2:	65/14:
SB-308	HB-916
30/3:	65/15a:
SB-308; HB-1239 30/11:	HB-1270
SB-308	70/2.5 new: HB-1393
30/12:	75/4.1 new:
SB-308	HB-1922
30/14:	85/2-9.5 new:
SB-308	HB-243
<i>30/17 new:</i> SB-308	AGRICULTURE
45/3:	505
SB-347	45/8:
<i>45/10:</i>	SB-626
SB-347	80/6a:
50/3:	HB-1270
SB-689 <i>50/4:</i>	80/14: HB 403
SB-689	HB-602 <i>82/15:</i>
50/5:	HB-1289
SB-689	ARITREATO
50/5.02 rep.:	ANIMALS
SB-689 50/5.07:	510
SB-689	SB-732
50/5.09:	5/2.01a new:
SB-689	SB-52
50/5.11 new:	5/2.04a new:
SB-689 50/6:	SB-52
SB-689	5/2.11: SB-52
50/8:	5/3:
SB-689	SB-52
50/8.02:	5/3.1 new:
SB-689 <i>50/8.03:</i>	SB-52
50/8.03: SB-689	5/5: SP-52: HP-674
55/2:	SB-52; HB-674 5/7:
HB-1174	SB-52
55/4:	5/8:
HB-1174	SB-52

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
510—Cont.	510—Cont.
<i>5/24</i> :	35/17a:
SB-52	HB-1177
<i>5/26:</i> S B- 52	<i>35/18:</i> HB-1177
10/1:	35/19:
SB-305	HB-1177
30/1.14 new:	35/22: HD 1177
HB-1177 30/1.15 new:	HB-1177 40/2.04:
HB-1177	SB-258; HB-1158
30/5:	<i>50/1:</i>
HB-1177	HB-674, 1547 50/3:
30/6.1: HB-1177	HB-674, 1547
30/6.3:	50/19:
HB-1177	HB-674, 1547
30/7:	50/22: HP 674 1547
HB-1177 <i>35/1:</i>	HB-674, 1547 50/24:
HB-1177	HB-674, 1547
<i>35/1.3</i> :	<i>55/1.1:</i>
HB-1177 35/1.6:	SB-258; HB-1158
HB-1177	70/2.08 new: HB-978
35/1.8:	70/4.03:
HB-1177	HB-978
35/1.9 new:	70/4.04:
HB-1177 35/1.10 new:	HB-978 70/16:
HB-1177	HB-978, 1269
35/1.11 new:	75/2:
HB-1177	SB-258; HB-1158
35/1.12 new: HB-1177	77/5: SB-731; HB-2358
35/1.13 new:	77/10.30:
HB-1177	HB-2177
35/2:	77/10.65 new:
HB-1177 35/3:	HB-1158 77/12 new:
HB-1177	HB-1281, 2165, 2238, 2357
<i>35/4:</i>	77/15:
HB-1177	HB-1158, 1547 , 2356, 2357
35/5: HB-1177	77/16 new: HB-1158, 1547
35/6:	77/17:
HB-1177	HB-1158, 1547
35/7:	77/18 new:
HB-1177 <i>35/9</i> :	HB-2356 77/20:
HB-1177	HB-1158, 1547
<i>35/10</i> :	77/25:
HB-117 7 <i>35/12.5:</i>	HB-1158, 1547 <i>77/30</i> :
35/12.5: HB-1177	7//30: HB-1158, 154 7
35/12.6:	77/ 35 :
HB-1177	HB-1158
35/13:	77/55:
HB-1177 <i>35/14:</i>	HB-1547 77/65 new:
HB-1177	HB-1158, 2356
<i>35/15:</i>	77/1 00 :
HB-1177	HB-285, 2355

	DED (I DCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
510—Cont.	520—Cont.
100/3:	5/3.2:
HB-674, 1547	SB-580; HB-88
FISH	5/3.7:
	HB-1050
5/1-20:	5/3.8: HP 1050
SB-304	HB-1050 5/3.36:
5/5-25:	SB-580; HB-2336, 2359
HB-1393	5/3.37:
5/15-35:	SB-580
SB-304, 795	10/2:
5/15-60:	SB-1022
SB-28	10/2.1 new:
<i>5/15-130:</i>	SB-1022
HB-1050	<i>10/3:</i>
<i>5/20-5:</i>	SB-1022
HB-88	10/4:
5/20-30:	SB-1022
SB-580	10/5 rep.:
5/20-35:	SB-1022
HB-1393	10/6:
5/20-45:	SB-1022
SB-580 ; HB-88 5/20-55:	710/7: SB-1022
SB-580	3B-1022 10/9:
5/20-105:	SB-1022
HB-2336, 2359	10/10:
5/20-115:	SB-1022
SB-580	10/11:
5/20-120:	SB-1022
SB-580	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
*****	CONSERVATION
WILDLIFE	525
520	15/6a:
5/1.1:	HB-1269
SB-305; HB-2156	45/5.1:
5/1.2:	HB-2017
SB-306	ROADS AND BRIDGES
<i>5/1.2b:</i> HB-1679	605
5/1.3:	5/3-104.1:
HB-1050	HB-352
5/1.9-1:	5/3-108:
HB-1061	HB-352
5/1.29:	<i>5/4-101:</i>
SB-253	SB-489
5/1.34 new:	<i>5/4-101.15:</i>
HB-2480	HB-1270
5/2.1:	5/4-101.17 new:
SB-624	SB-489
5/2.6:	5/4-103:
SB-580	HB-1059
5/2.8:	5/4-203:
SB-729	SB-797 , 820; HB-315
5/2.26: SB-304, 580, 795	<i>5/4-219 new:</i> SB-298; HB-2371
5B-304, 580, 795 5/2.33:	56-298; HB-2371 5/4-508:
SB-71, 1195; HB-764	SB-862
5/3.1:	514-508.1:
HB-88	HB-1600
5/3.1-3 new:	5/4-508.1 rep.:
HB-88	НВ-2033

	DED (LCS)—Continue
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
605—Cont.	605—Cont.
5/5-101:	10/18:
HB-1089	HB-2321
5/5-101.12 new:	10/19:
HB-1089	HB-596, 1107
	10/21.1 new:
5/5-202:	SB-642; HB-278
HB-1222	
5/5-501:	10/23:
HB-248	HB-136
5/5-507:	10/24:
HB-1218	SB-355; HB-136, 491, 2321
<i>5/5-604.1:</i>	10/26:
SB-373	HB-2351
<i>5/5-701.6:</i>	10/36 new:
HB-1470	SB-644; HB-1838, 1839, 2032, 2033
<i>5/5-903:</i>	10/37 new:
HB-322	HB-1839, 2032, 2033
5/6-103:	10/38 new:
HB-1448	HB-2032
5/6-131 new:	10/40 new:
SB-285; HB-1223	SB-298; HB-2371
5/6-201.8-1 new:	3B-270, 11B 2371
	RAILROADS
HB-2374	610
5/6-207:	010
SB-285; HB-1178	WATERWAYS
5/6-508:	
HB-248	615
<i>5/6-508.1:</i>	5/5:
SB-373	HB-424
5/6-805 new:	5/5.1 new:
SB-307 ; HB-641, 677	SB-169
5/6-901:	5/14a:
HB-248	SB-169
5/9-102:	5/18:
SB-454; HB-1058	SB-169
5/9-112.3:	15/6:
HB-1470	SB-894
5/9-113.2 new:	45/9:
HB-2374	HB-1270
	50/1.1:
5/10-708:	SB-169
SB-373	50/1.2:
10/3:	SB-169
SB-639; HB-2325	50/2:
10/5:	
SB-638	SB-169
10/8:	50/3:
HB-2325	SB-169
10/8.1 new:	50/4:
SB-355, 642; HB-278	SB-169
<i>10/9</i> :	50/5:
HB-2033	SB-169
10/11:	<i>50/6:</i>
SB-641, 643	SB-169
10/13:	<i>50/7:</i>
HB-2352	SB-169
10/16:	<i>50/8:</i>
HB-2325	SB-169
11B-2323 10/16.1:	50/9:
HB-2325	SB-169
	50/10:
10/16.2 new: SB-355, 642; HB-278, 2397	SB-169
	50/11:
10/17:	SB-169
SB-355, 642; HB-278	3D-109

	IDED (IDCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
615—Cont.	620—Cont.
50/12:	60/Act rep.:
SB-169	SB-797, 820; HB-315
50/13:	3 b -797, 620, 11 b -313
SB-169	VEHICLES
	625
50/14:	
SB-169	5/1-101.05 new:
55/1:	HB-288
SB-169	5/1-101.1:
55/2:	HB-1058
SB-169	5/1-101.1a new:
<i>55/3:</i>	HB-288
SB-169	5/1-101.3 rep.:
<i>55/5:</i>	HB-288
SB-169	5/1-101.5 new:
105/5:	HB-288
HB-1269	5/1-101.6 new:
110-1209	HB-288
AIR TRANSPORTATION	5/1-101.8,:
620	HB-288
5/1:	5/1-102.02:
SB-1018; HB-1897	HB-1618
5/2:	5/1-104 rep.:
SB-981; HB-1732, 1905	HB-288
5/12:	5/1-105.3 new:
SB-797	HB-288
5/42-a rep.:	5/1-105.5 new:
SB-797	SB-543 ; HB-1746
5/42-b rep.:	5/1-105.6 new:
SB-797	HB-288
5/42-c rep.:	5/1-106.5 new:
SB-797	HB-288
5/42-d rep.:	5/1-111 rep.:
SB-797	HB-288
5/42-e rep.:	5/1-111.1a,:
SB-797	HB-288
5/42-f rep.:	5/1-111.1b,:
SB-797	HB-288
5/42-g rep.:	5/1-111.1c,:
SB-797	HB-288
5/42-h rep.:	5/1-111.1d new:
SB-797	HB-288
5/42-i rep.:	5/1-111.2a new:
SB-797	HB-288
5/42-j rep.:	5/1-111.4 new;
SB-797	HB-288
5/42-k rep.:	5/1-111.5 new:
SB-797	HB-288
5/42-I rep.:	
SB-797	5/1-111.6 new:
	HB-288
5/42-m rep.:	5/1-111.7 new:
SB-797	HB-288
5/42-n rep.:	5/1-111.8,:
SB-797	HB-288
5/42-o rep.:	<i>5/1-111.9,:</i>
SB-797	HB-288
5/44a rep.:	<i>5/1-112.2:</i>
SB-797	HB-288
<i>5/57:</i>	5/1-112.5,:
SB-797	HB-288
25/10.5 new:	5/1-112.7 new:
SB-1109	HB-288
	-

Chapter	Act/Section:Bill	Chapter	Act/Section:Bill
625Co		625—Co.	
	115.05 new:		145.001,:
	3-288		3-288 140-3
	115.07 new: 3 -288		148.3a new: 3-288
	115.3 new:		148.3b,:
HE	3-288	HE	3-288
	115.5 new:		148.5 new:
	3-288 115.6 new:		3-2 74, 1027 148.8 new:
	3-288		3-288
5/1-	115.8 new:		154.4 new:
	3-288		·186
	117.5 new: 3 -288		154.5 new: 3-288
	119.3 new:		154.7 new:
HE	3-288	H	3-288
	119.6 new:		155.5 new:
	3 -288 1 20.5 new:		3-288 156.5 new:
	3-288		130.3 new: 3-288
	122.5,:		158.5,:
	3-288		3-288
	122.7 new: 3-288		159.3 new: 3-1169
	123.1 rep.:		159.5 new:
	3-288		3-288
	123.3 new:		159.7 new:
	3-288		3-288 150 0
	123.4 new: 3 -288		<i>159.9 new:</i> 3-1058
	123.5 new:		162:
HI	3-288		3-288
	123.7 new:		162.5,.
	B -288 124.5 new:		3-288 164.5 new:
	3-288		B-288
5/1-	125.5 new:		164.7 new:
	B-288		3-288
	125.7 new: B -288		168.05 new: B-288
	126.5 new:		168.5 new:
HI	B-288		B-288
	133.05 new:		169.5 new:
^ HI	B -288 134.05 new:		B -288 171.01a new:
	B-288		B-288
	136.5 new:		171.01b new:
	B-288		B-288
	140.5 new: B- 288		171.01c new: B -288
	142.05 new:		171.3 new:
H	B-288	H	B-288
	142.1a new:		171.6,:
	B-288 .142.1b new:		B-288 - <i>171.8,:</i>
	B-288		B-288
	143 rep.:	5/1-	175 rep.:
	B-288		B-288
	.144 rep.: B-288		· <i>176.1:</i> B -288
	144.05 new:		179.5 new:
	B-288		B-288

-	Act/Section:Bill		Act/Section:Bill
625 —Con		625Con	
	80.5 new: - 288	5/2-1 SB-	990; HB -484, 1731
	82.3 new:	5/2-1	05:
	-288		313; HB-288
	82.6 new: - 288	5/2-1	
	-200 ! 82.8 new:	5/2-1	313 08·
	-288		-483
5/1-1			09.1 new:
	1-288		-1707
	186.5 new: 1 -288	5/2-1 SR.	77: 951 ; HB-1484
	187.001 new:	5/2-1	
SB-	-950; HB-288	SB-	
	188.2 new:	5/2-1	
	1 -1169 190.05 new:		30, 927, 1222; HB -380, 489 , 746, 1269 , 1270, 2399
	3-288	5/2-1	
5/1-1			730; HB-748
	3-1058	5/2-1	23:
	197.5,:		79, 113 , 313; HB-274 , 475, 541,
	3 -288 202.5 new:	5/3-1	1, 1027
	3-288		-489 , 1618
	203.1:	5/3-1	104:
SB			954 , 955; HB-1233
	204.05 new:		104.1:
	3 -288 204.3 new:		-891; HB-1593 !11.1:
	3-288		-1233
5/1-2	204.4 new:	5/3-1	
	3-288		.771; HB-1233 , 1395, 1444
	204.6 new: 3 -28 8	5/3-1 HD	14: - 1233
	205.01:	5/3-1	
	3-288		-1233
	205.1:	5/3-4	
	3 -288 209.5 new:	НВ 5/3-4	1-288 401
	3-288		3-968
	212.5,:	5/3-4	
	3-288		-288
	213 rep.:		102.1: 3 -28 8
	3 -288 2 <i>13.4 new:</i>	5/3-4	
	3-288		3-332
5/1-2	2 <i>13.5 new:</i>	5/3-4	
_	3-288		3-421
	2 <i>14.8,:</i> 3 -288	5/3-4	408: 3-1553
	218 man :	5/3-4	
HB	3-288 [*]		-30; HB-746, 968, 1105 , 1269
	218.5 new:	5/3-4	
	3-288		-30; HB-968
	219 rep.: 3 -288	5/3-4 HF	415: 3-332
	221 rep.:	5/3-(
HB	3-288	SB	-967; HB -1741
	223 rep.:	5/3-6	
5/1-2	3-288 224:	H E 5/3-€	3-1059 578:
	-186		576. 3 -288

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
625—Cont.	625—Cont.
5/3-622:	5/4-203:
SB-1114 <i>5/3-629:</i>	SB-964; HB-1166, 1737 5/4-204:
HB-501, 680 , 1269 , 1520	HB-762
5/3-631:	5/4-208:
HB-1269	HB-762
5/3-632:	5/4-209: HB-1393
HB-1269 <i>5/3-633:</i>	5/4-212.1:
HB-1269	SB-890
5/3-634:	5/5-100:
HB-798, 1269	HB-288 5/5-104.2:
5/3-635: HP 1260	SB-673
HB-1269 <i>5/3-636:</i>	5/5-104.4 new:
HB-1269	HB-1654
5/3-637:	5/5-401.3: HB-288
HB-1269	5/6-101:
5/3-638. HB-1269	HB-2179
5/3-639:	5/6-103:
HB-1404	SB-950 ; HB-1207, 1553 <i>5/6-105</i> :
5/3-639 new:	SB-950; HB-1760
SB-253, 355, 548 ; HB-221 , 798, 920,	5/6-105.5 new:
1105 5/3-640 new:	HB-1760
SB-548	5/6-106:
5/3-704:	HB-1169 , 1442 <i>5/6-106.1:</i>
SB-951	SB-163; HB-1169, 1643
<i>5/3-707:</i> SB-395; HB-1484	5/6-106.1a new:
5/3-708:	HB-1388
HB-2179	5/6-106.1b new: HB-1388
5/3-802:	5/6-106.3:
SB-955 <i>5/3-804.02:</i>	HB-1388
3/3-804.02. HB-288	5/6-106.11;
5/3-806:	SB-478 5/6-107:
SB-30; HB-746	SB-950, 966, 1085; HB-1738, 1760
5/3-806.4:	5/6-107.1 new:
HB-1210 5/3-808:	SB-950 5/6-107.2 new:
HB-288	SB-950
5/3-808.1:	5/6-107.3 new:
SB-1121	SB-950
<i>5/3-812:</i> HB-1058	5/6-108: SB-1085
5/3-821:	5/6-109:
HB-489	HB-1760
5/3-900 rep.:	5/6-110:
HB-288 5/3-1001:	HB-1169 5/6-110.1 new:
HB-288	HB-1169
5/4-100 rep.:	5/6-117:
HB-288	HB-1169
5/4-103: HP 288	5/6-118: SP 028 1222: HP 804 2206 2200
HB-288 5/4-104:	SB-928, 1222; HB-894, 2306, 2399 5/6-201:
HB-1393	SB-1085
5/4-201:	5/6-204:
HB-762	SB-543 , 950 ; HB-287, 1746

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
625—Cont.	625—Cont.
5/6-205:	5/7-602:
SB-950 ; HB-482, 1207, 2509	HB-1484
5/6-205.1 new:	<i>5/7-606:</i>
HB-287	HB-1484, 1494
5/6-206: SB-8, 950, 951, 966; HB-1328, 1738	5/7-606.5 new:
5/6-206.1:	HB-1484
SB-950	5/7-701: HB-2336, 2359
5/6-206.2 new:	5/7-702:
_H B- 2230	HB-2336, 2359
5/6-208:	5/7-702.1:
SB-772 ; HB-745, 1369, 1445, 2306	SB-950 ; HB- 2336, 2359
5/6-208.1: SB-8; HB-1200, 1385, 2306	<i>5/7-703:</i>
5/6-208.2:	HB-2336, 2359
HB-1385	5/7-704:
5/6-301.2:	HB-2336, 2359
HB-288, 1169	<i>5/7-705:</i> HB-2336, 2359
<i>5/6-303:</i>	5/7-706:
SB-113 , 542; HB-1745, 2306	HB-2336, 2359
5/6-303. Î new:	5/7-707:
SB-542; HB-1745 5/6-305:	HB-2336, 2359
SB-463; HB-844 , 1647, 2080	5/7-708:
5/6-305.2 new:	HB-2336, 2359
HB-844, 1647	5/8-105:
5/6-306.5:	HB-1393
SB-106; HB-307	5/9-101:
5/6-411:	HB-224, 1647 <i>5/9-102:</i>
HB-1433	HB-224, 1647
5/6-500:	5/9-105:
HB-288 5/6-507:	HB-224, 1647
HB-995	5/10-101:
5/6-514:	HB-1270
SB-954; HB-288	<i>5/11-100:</i>
5/6-517:	HB-288
SB-8	5/11-202.5 new:
5/6-520:	HB-1062 5/11-203:
SB-8 5/6-802:	HB-2466
HB-288	5/11-204:
5/6-901:	SB-233; HB-1015, 2121, 2244
HB-288	5/11-204.1:
<i>5/6-911:</i>	SB-233 ; HB-1015, 2121, 2244
HB-1127	5/11-205:
5/6-913 new:	HB-218 5/11-208:
HB-1127 5/7-100:	SB-454, 951; HB-133
HB-288	5/11-208.3:
5/7-102:	SB-543; HB-608, 1746
HB-288	5/11-209:
5/7-211:	SB-106, 951; HB-133, 307
HB-1253	5/11-211:
5/7-302 rep.:	SB-824
HB-288	5/11-304:
5/7-305:	SB-730 5/11/306:
HB-288 5/7-501:	<i>5/11-306:</i> SB-543 ; HB-1746
HB-288	5 b-543 ; nb- 1/40 5/11-401:
5/7-601:	SB-772 , 1218; HB-288 , 745, 1369,
HB-1484	1445, 2402

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
625—Cont.	625—Cont.
5/11-408:	5/11-1427.2 new:
HB-1269	HB-489
<i>5/11-416:</i>	5/11-1427.3 new:
HB-288 , 1049, 1917	HB-489
5/11-500:	5/11-1427.4 new:
SB-8	HB-489
5/11-501: SB-8, 113, 456, 1032; HB-1200,	5/11-1429 new: SB-1196; HB-1173, 1760, 1761
1385, 1675, 2306	5/11-1516 new:
5/11-501.1:	SB-409
SB-8; HB-32	5/11-1520 new:
5/11-501.2:	HB-80
SB-8 ; HB-32	5/12-100 rep.:
5/11-501.5: HB-32	HB-288 5/12-201:
5/11-501.6:	HB-1469
SB-8 ; HB-32, 1393	5/12-215:
5/11-501.8:	SB-116, 186 ; HB-762 , 2440
SB-8	5/12-500 rep.:
5/11-501.9 new:	HB-288
HB-32, 1166	5/12-503:
<i>5/11-503:</i> HB-1385	HB-475, 663, 1115 5/12-600 rep.:
5/11-503.5 new:	НВ-288
HB-2509	5/12-601:
<i>5/11-601:</i>	SB-186
SB-477, 759; HB-265, 996, 1385	5/12-603:
5/11-605:	SB-950 ; HB-288 , 1308
SB-86 5/11-701:	5/12-603.1: SP 050: UP 227 402 739 1395
HB-153	SB-950 ; HB-327, 492, 738, 1385, 1610
5/11-1201.1:	5/12-605.1:
HB-1269	HB-288
5/11-1301.1:	5/12-605.2:
SB-951 , 967; HB-1741	HB-288
5/11-1301.2:	5/12-606:
SB-951 , 967; HB-149, 1741 5/11-1301.3:	HB-348, 2479 5/12-607.1:
SB-951	HB-288
5/11-1301.5 new:	<i>5/12-611:</i>
SB-225, 951; HB-78, 1741	HB-1259
5/11-1301.6 new:	5/12-612 new:
SB-951 ; HB-1741	SB-788; HB-562
5/11-1403.3. HB-288	5/12-612,: SB-936
5/11-1404:	5/12-714:
HB-80, 393	HB-288
5/11-1412.2 new:	5/12-715:
HB-144	HB-288
5/11-1414:	5/12-800: SB 478
HB-1220 <i>5/11-1420:</i>	SB-478 5/12-800 rep.:
SB-29	НВ-288
5/11-1424:	5/12-807.2 new:
HB-288	SB-31; HB-682
5/11-1426:	5/12-816 new:
HB-489	SB-464, 478
5/11-1427: HB-489, 1269	5/12-902: HB-288
5/11-1427.1 new:	5/13-100 rep.:
HB-489	НВ-288

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section: Bill
625—Cont.	625—Cont.
<i>5/13-101:</i>	5/18b-109; ⁻
SB-452 ; HB-1494	SB-507
<i>5/13A-105:</i> HB-1518	5/18b-111: HB-288
5/13A-110:	5/18b-112 new:
SB-1201	SB-507
<i>5/13B-5:</i> HB-288	5/18b-115 new: SB-507
5/13B-15:	5/18c-1104:
SB-733; HB-1887	HB-1269
5/13B-20:	5/18c-1202:
SB-733; HB-1518 <i>5/13B-25:</i>	H B- 917 5/ <i>18c-1204:</i>
SB-733; HB-1887	HB-218
5/13B-30:	<i>5/18c-1304:</i>
HB-1887 5/13B-48 new:	HB-1306
SB-1201	5/18c-1601: HB-821
5/13B-60:	5/18c-3204:
HB-542	HB-1269
5/15-100 rep.: HB-288	5/18c-5204:
5/15-102:	HB-288 5/18c-6102:
HB-1269	SB-455
5/15-107:	5/18c-7203 rep.:
SB-455 , 1031; HB-288 , 320 5/15-109.1:	HB-218 5/18c-7301 rep.:
SB-344, 812; HB-1085	НВ-218
5/15-111:	5/ <u>1</u> 8c-7302 rep.:
SB-454 ; HB-288 , 745, 762 , 1246, 1501	HB-218
5/15-112:	5/18c-7401: SB-301, 1250; HB-217, 219
SB-474, 813, 1031, 1042; HB-814,	5/18c-7402:
1355	SB-301; HB-50 , 638
5/15-113: SB-1031	5/18c-7402.5 new: HB-50
5/15-301:	5/18c-7403:
SB-818, 1031; HB-288	HB-218
5/15-304: HB-363	5/105.5 new:
5/15-307:	SB-454 5/148.6,:
SB-818	HB-288
5/15-308.1 new;	25/2:
SB-800 5/15-316:	SB-166 25/4:
HB-1218 , 1534	HB-492
5/16-102.5 new:	25/4a:
SB-454 5/16-105:	SB-166; HB-492, 1610
SB-1213	25/4b new: SB-950; HB-492, 1610
<i>5/17-101:</i>	25/5:
HB-1617, 1695	SB-166
5/18b-100: HB-1307	<i>25/6:</i> НВ-1385
5/18b-101:	35/4:
SB-507; HB-288	SB-927
5/18b-102: SB-507; HB-288	40/5-1: HR 144
5/18b-104:	HB-144 <i>40/5-7:</i>
SB-507	SB-110; HB-2262
5/18b-105;	<i>40/5-7.2:</i>
SB-818; HB-288	SB-110; HB-2262

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
625—Cont.	705—Cont.
<i>40/10-1:</i>	105/27.1a:
HB-144	HB-1141, 1256, 1258
45/3-1:	105/27.2:
HB-2437 <i>45/4-1:</i>	HB-1141 , 1258
SB-495	<i>105/27.2a:</i> HB-1141 , 1258
45/5-2:	105/27.3:
SB-496	HB-1500
45/5-14:	105/27.3d new:
SB-496	HB-425
45/5-16. SB-110; HB-2262	105/27.5:
45/5-16b:	SB-1213; HB-1687 105/27.6:
SB-110; HB-2262	SB-1213
45/5-18a new:	105/27.7:
HB-2208	SB-596 ; HB-1286 , 1560
45/5-21 new:	105/27.7 new;
SB-496 ·	SB-381, 682 ; HB-845 105/27.8 new:
SB-496	HB-2108
-	105/28.5 new:
COURTS	HB-425
705	205/1:
5/6: SB-1116	HB-712, 2050, 2336, 2359
5/8:	305/1: SB-303
SB-367	305/2:
5/11:	SB-303
HB-821	305/10.2:
20/1:	SB-303 ; HB-1688
SB-1009 25/19 new:	305/24 new:
HB-425	HB-927 310/0.05 new:
35/2:	SB-303
SB-175, 931	310/1:
35/2f-1 new:	SB-303
HB-887 <i>35/2j new:</i>	310/2.
SB-473	SB-303 <i>310/3:</i>
40/1.5 new:	SB-303
SB-1029	310/7:
40/2:	SB-303
SB-1029; HB-1550 65/4:	310/8:
HB-821	SB-303 <i>310/9</i> :
75/3:	SB-303
SB-381	310/9.2:
75/4:	SB-303
SB-381 75/5:	310/10:
SB-381	SB-303 <i>405/1-1:</i>
105/1:	SB-4, 363, 986; HB-62, 91, 622,
SB-596	1726, 2360
105/6:	<i>405/1-2:</i>
SB-1081	SB-366; HB-66, 165
105/13: HB-800	405/1-3; SR 1000: HR 165 1350 1636
105/27.1:	SB-1099 ; HB-165 , 1350, 1626 405/1-4:
HB-1141, 1258	SB-725
105/27.1 rep.:	405/1-4.1:
HB-1256	HB-1822

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
705—Cont.	705—Cont.
405/1-5: HB-63, 66, 165, 2095	405/2-28 _. 01 new: SB-1099
405/1-7:	405/2-28.1:
HB-548, 977 , 2095	SB-1099; HB-66, 165
<i>405/1-8</i> :	405/2-29:
SB-1099 ; HB-64, 165 , 977 , 2095	SB-366 ; HB-165 , 615
405/1-8.2:	405/2-31:
HB-2095 <i>405/1-9:</i>	HB-165 405/2-32 new:
HB-2095	HB-66
405/1-10.5 new:	405/2.27.5 new:
HB-1433	HB-165
405/1-12:	405/3-4:
HB-2149 <i>405/1-15:</i>	HB-2171
HB-1393, 2252	405/3-8: НВ-1626
405/1-18 new:	405/3-24:
HB-431	HB-287
405/2-2:	405/3-33:
HB-1349	HB-53, 287, 2171
405/2-3: HB-711, 1426	405/4-3: HB-2068
405/2-10:	405/4-5:
SB-1099; HB-164, 165, 2252	HB-1626
405/2-10.1:	405/4-21:
HB-58, 60, 165	HB-287
405/2-13: HB 165 2252	405/5-1; SP 100 575 724 1000 HP 2174
HB-165 , 2252 <i>405/2-14:</i>	SB-120, 575, 724, 1099 ; HB-2174 <i>405/5-2</i> :
HB-165, 172, 2174	HB-2139, 2158, 2254
405/2-15:	405/5-4:
HB-66, 165, 2252	SB-519; HB-182, 548, 1358, 1361,
405/2-16:	1362
HB-66, 165 405/2-16 rep.:	<i>405/5-6:</i> SB-171 ; HB-1626, 2095, 2146
HB-2252	405/5-6.5 new:
405/2-17:	HB-1626
HB-66, 165	405/5-7:
405/2-17.1:	HB-1822
HB-165 <i>405/2-18:</i>	<i>405/5-10:</i> HB-1269 , 1822
SB-363; HB-63	405/5-18:
405/2-20:	HB-1000
HB-66, 165	405/5-20:
405/2-21:	SB-120
SB-366 ; HB-66 , 165 , 1005 , 2252, 2312	<i>405/5-23:</i> HB-287, 1269 , 1626
405/2-22:	405/5-35:
SB-1099; HB-58, 60, 165	SB-520; HB-1360
405/2-23:	405/6-9:
HB-66, 165	SB-341; HB-1535
405/2-24: HB-164, 165	505/6: SB-942
405/2-25:	505/8:
SB-345; HB-164, 165	SB-942 ; HB-1900, 2498
405/2-27:	505/8.5 new:
SB-240; HB-66, 165	HB-1900
405/2-27.5 rep.: HB-66	<i>505/11:</i> HB-2498
405/2-28:	505/18:
SB-1099; HB-63, 66, 165, 2252	SB-942

```
Chapter Act/Section:Bill
                                            Chapter
                                                     Act/Section:Bill
705-Cont.
                                             720—Cont.
  505/20 rep.:
                                                 5/3-6:
     SB-942
                                                  HB-2257
  505/21.
                                                 5/4-1:
      SB-381, 942
                                                  HB-172, 1907, 2067, 2257
  505/22.
                                                 5/4-7:
     HB-2498
                                                  SB-988; HB-1728
  505/22-1:
                                                 5/5-2:
      SB-942
                                                  HB-916
  505/24:
                                                 5/7-8:
      SB-942; HB-2498
                                                  SB-738
  505/26-1:
                                                 5/7-13:
     SB-942
                                                  SB-121
ALTERNATIVE DISPUTE RESO
                                                 5/9-1:
                                                  HB-1046, 1315, 2286, 2291, 2400
                                                 5/9-3:
NOTICES
                                                  SB-8, 109; HB-859
                                                 5/9-3.1:
715
                                                  HB-1407
CRIMINAL OFFENSES
                                                 5/10-5:
720
                                                  HB-379
    5/Art.:
                                                 5/11-6:
     SB-754, 895
                                                  SB-172; HB-152
    5/Art..
                                                 5/11-6.5:
     HB-1046, 1368
                                                  SB-172; HB-152
    5/Art .:
                                                 5/11-9:
     SB-19
                                                  SB-232
    5/Art.:
                                                 5/11-9.2 new:
     SB-349, 1063
                                                  SB-796; HB-157
    5/Art..
                                                 5/11-15.1:
     SB-900
                                                  SB-172; HB-152
    5/Art.:
                                                 5/11-19.1:
     HB-1505
                                                  SB-172; HB-152
    5/Art.:
                                                 5/11-20:
     HB-2062
                                                  SB-9, 98; HB-245
    5/Art.:
                                                 5/11-20.1:
     HB-1117
                                                  SB-1217; HB-472
    5/Article:
                                                 5/12-1:
     HB-851
                                                  HB-2142, 2167
    5/1-1
                                                 5/12-2:
     HB-1681, 1892, 2137
                                                  SB-429
    5/2-3.5 new:
                                                 5/12-3:
     HB-2400
                                                  HB-758, 787
    5/2-7.1 new:
                                                 5/12-3.2:
     HB-916
                                                  SB-1215; HB-127, 651, 2513
    5/2-7.2 new:
                                                 5/12-3.3 new:
     HB-916
                                                  HB-2025
    5/2-13:
                                                 5/12-4:
     HB-2386
                                                  SB-1224; HB-1092, 1548, 2067,
    5/2-16:
                                                  2400, 2422
     HB-32
    5/2-21:
                                                 5/12-4.1:
                                                  HB-1046
     HB-760
                                                 5/12-4.2-5 new:
    5/2-23 new:
                                                  HB-1046
     HB-916, 1433
    5/2-.5:
                                                 5/12-6.2:
     SB-912
                                                  HB-2386
    5/3-1:
                                                 5/12-6.3 new:
                                                  HB-1613
     SB-117
    5/3-3:
                                                 5/12-7.1:
     HB-759
                                                 SB-9; HB-1373
    5/3-5:
                                                5/12-7.3:
     HB-32, 2257
                                                  HB-2026
```

	STABLE (LECS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
720— <i>Cont.</i>	7 20 — <i>Cont</i> .
5/12-10.1 new:	5/16-1.3 rep.:
SB-1211	SB-754
5/12-11:	<i>5/16-10:</i>
HB-2446	HB-1243
5/12-12:	5/16-16 new:
SB-424	H B- 916
<i>5/12-13</i> :	5/16-16.1 new:
SB-7; HB-848	HB-916
5/12-14:	5/16A-2:
SB-7 , 1224; HB-2422	HB-3
5/12-14.1:	5/16A-7:
SB-7 ; HB-2243	SB-377
5/12-14.2 new:	5/16D-5.5 new:
SB-424; HB-205	SB-172; HB-152
5/12-15:	5/16F-1:
HB-848	HB-2096
5/12-16:	5/17-1:
SB-1224; HB-2031, 2422	HB-1257
5/12-17:	5/17-1a:
HB-848	SB-793 ; HB-437
5/12-19 rep.:	5/17-2:
SB-754	HB-1670
<i>5/12-21:</i> HB-1269	5/17-22 new:
5/12-21 rep.:	HB-481, 1397
SB-754	5/18-2:
5/12-21.6:	HB-592, 650 5/19-4:
SB-340; HB-1254	
5/12-21.7 new:	HB-1373
HB-1254	5/20-1: SB-178
5/12-30:	5/20-2:
SB-1215; HB-127, 2122, 2167	HB-1046
5/12-31:	5/20.5-5 new:
HB-1661	HB-1046, 1368
5/12-32:	5/21-1.3:
HB-106	HB-2029
5/12-33:	5/21-3:
HB-106	SB-827; HB-1373
5/12-34 new:	5/21.4-1 new:
HB-106	HB-851
5/12-35 new:	5/21.4-2 new:
SB-1243	HB-851
5/12.5-5 new:	5/21.4-3 new:
SB-754, 895	HB-851
5/12.5-10 new:	5/21.4-4 new:
SB-754, 895	HB-851
5/12.5-15 new:	5/24-1:
SB-754	SB-71, 1189, 1216; HB-182, 325,
5/12.5-20 new:	482, 2020, 2037, 2097, 2159, 2175,
SB-754	2183, 2293
5/12.5-25 new:	5/24-1.1:
SB-754	HB-140, 392, 916
5/12.5-30 new:	5/24-1.2:
SB-754	HB-2469
5/12.5-35 new:	5/24-1.2-5 new:
SB-754	HB-1046
<i>5/14-3:</i>	5/24-2:
HB-471, 2075, 2239	SB-100; HB-744, 1208
<i>5/16-1:</i>	5/24-2.1:
HB-916	SB-107; HB-1194
<i>5/16-1.2:</i>	5/24-2.2:
HB-2023	SB-107 ; HB-1194

10 1 Day	Charter Act/Section Bill
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
720—Cont.	720 —Cont. 5/31A-1.1:
5/24-2.3 new:	SB-809; HB-2124
SB-461	5/31A-1.2:
5/24-3: SB-686; HB-916	SB-809; HB-2124
5/24-3.1:	5/32-2:
HB-1194	HB-1270, 1407
5/24-3.2:	5/32-3:
SB-107; HB-1194	HB-1407
5/24-3.3:	5/32-4a:
HB-137, 418	HB-927
5/24-3.5 new:	5/32-4c new:
SB-440; HB-395	SB-521
5/24-3A:	<i>5/32-5:</i>
HB-916	НВ-759
<i>5/24-6:</i> HB-1356	5/32-5.1:
5/24-8 new:	SB-116
SB-550; HB-500, 1645	5/32-13:
5/24.5-1 new:	SB-1086
SB-19	5/33-4 new: HB-2287
5/24.5-5 new:	5/33A-1:
SB-19	HB-325
5/24.5-10 new:	5/33 B -1:
SB-19	HB-1370
5/24.5-15 new:	5/33 B -3:
SB-19	HB-2233
√ 5/24.5-20 new:	5/33 G -5 new:
SB-19 5/24.6-5 new:	HB-2062
SB-349, 1063	5/33G-10 new:
5/24.6-10 new:	HB-2062
SB-1063	5/33G-15 new:
<i>5/26-1:</i>	HB-2062 5/36-1:
HB-172 , 1046	SB-15, 233, 542; HB-1745, 2121,
5/26.5-5 new:	2306
SB-900	5/37-4:
5/28-1: SB-494; HB-837, 1819, 2189	HB-1209, 1393
5/28-1.1:	5/46-1:
SB-494; HB-837, 1819	HB-44, 1117
5/28-3:	5/46-1.1 new:
SB-494; HB-837	HB-1117 5/46-2:
5/28-5:	HB-44, 1117
HB-1819	5/46-3:
<i>5/28-7:</i> HB -1819	HB-1117
5/28-9:	5/46-4:
HB-2255	HB-44, 1117
5/29D-5 new:	5/46-5:
HB-1505	HB-44, 1117
5/29D-10 new:	5/47-5: S B- 598
HB-1505	3B-398 125/1:
5/29D-15 new:	HB-1051
HB-1505 <i>5/31-4:</i>	125/2:
SB-280, 510 ; HB-1139, 1407	HB-1051
5/31-5:	125/3:
SB-13	HB-1051
<i>5/31-6</i> :	135/Act title:
HB-1269	SB-9 135/0.01:
5/31-9 new:	SB-9
HB-1090, 2414	<i>SB</i> / .

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
720—Cont.	720—Cont.
135/1-2 new:	570/305:
SB-9	HB-1270
135/1-3 new:	570/309.5 new:
SB-9 135/1-4 new:	HB-1833
SB-9	570/312: SB-603
135/2:	570/315:
SB-9	HB-2173
135/3 new:	570/316 new:
SB-9 250/3:	HB-2453
SB-590, 1044; HB-271	570/401:
250/4:	HB-70 , 722
SB-590, 1044; HB-271	<i>570/402:</i> HB-70, 618, 722, 1221
250/5:	570/407:
SB-590, 1044; HB-271 250/6:	HB-2015
SB-590, 1044; HB-271	<i>570/410:</i>
250/7:	HB-517
SB-590, 1044; HB-271	590/2:
250/8:	HB-2361 600/2:
SB-590, 1044; HB-271	SB-128
<i>250/12:</i> SB-590, 1044; HB-271	600/4:
395/2:	SB-128
HB-1163	600/6:
395/3:	SB-128
HB-1163	635/Act rep.: SB-150
<i>395/3.1 new:</i> HB-1163	635/1:
395/3.2 new:	HB-686
HB-1163	635/2:
395/3.3 new:	SB-148; HB-686
HB-1163	635/3 rep.:
395/4.1 new:	HB-686 <i>635/4:</i>
HB-1163 510/1 rep.:	HB-686
НВ-319	675/Act rep.:
510/13:	SB-958, 1113; HB-944
HB-629	675/Act title:
525/4:	SB-18, 309; HB-796, 1504 675/0.01:
HB-98 550/3:	SB-18, 309; HB-796, 1504
HB-2176	675/1:
550/4:	SB-18, 412, 413, 1067; HB-796, 1505
SB-14 ; HB-2259	675/1.5 new:
550/5:	SB-309; HB-1504 675/2:
SB-14 ; HB-2259 550/5.1:	SB-18, 309; HB-796, 1504
SB-14; HB-2259, 2475	675/3 new:
550/10:	HB-662
H B -517	680/Act rep.:
570/102:	SB-958, 1113; HB-944
SB-372 , 1028; HB-557, 1833, 2453 570/204:	685/2: SB-958
HB-70	685/4:
570/206:	SB-958
SB-1028; HB-70	
570/208:	CRIMINAL PROCEDURE
HB-70 570/210:	725
HB-1401	<i>5/102-3:</i> HB-2138
1101	**************************************

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
725—Cont.	725—Cont.
5/102-22 new:	5/114-5:
SB-851 5/103-3:	HB-2366
HB-2144	5/115-4.1: SB-122, 460; HB-1140 , 2172
5/103-8:	5/115-5:
SB-987; HB-1727	SB-460
5/104-31:	<i>5/115-7:</i>
SB-851 5/106-2.5:	SB-5 5/115-7.3 new:
HB-665	SB-5
5/106 B -2 new:	<i>5/115-10:</i>
HB-44	HB-2297
5/106B-3 new: HB-44	5/115-10.3 new: HB-1155
5/106D-1:	5/115-15:
SB-921	HB-1433, 2178
5/107-15:	5/115-20 new:
HB-2094	HB-44, 747, 1029 , 2172
<i>5/108-1:</i> HB-1610	5/116-3: HB-2406
5/108-7:	5/116-3 new:
SB-118	HB-2138
5/108-8:	5/119-5:
HB-172, 591 <i>5/108B-3:</i>	SB-393; HB-2119
3/108B-3: HB-665	<i>5/122-1:</i> HB-1269, 1371
5/109-1:	5/122-4:
SB-921	SB-381
5/110-5:	5/122-8 rep.:
SB-350 5/110-6.1:	HB-1393 5/124A-5:
HB-2475	HB-2065
5/110-6.2:	105/10.5:
HB-1393	SB-381; HB-182
5/110-6.3;	115/5 new:
HB-1269 <i>5/110-7:</i>	HB-273 120/4.5:
HB-1367	HB-1269 , 2134
<i>5/110-10:</i>	120/8 new:
SB-112	HB-25, 2413
5/110-13: SB-776	<i>120/9:</i> HB-25, 2413
5/111-1:	140/3:
SB-122	HB-545
5/111-2:	175/5:
HB-32	HB-237, 1291 <i>175/5.2:</i>
5/112-9 new: HB-44	HB-237
5/112A-6:	185/4:
HB-760	SB-460; HB-1483
5/112A-14:	205/1.01:
HB-2153 <i>5/112A-17:</i>	HB-163 205/3:
HB-1589	HB-163
5/112A-22:	205/5:
HB-1589	HB-163
5/112A-28:	205/8: HP 162
HB-1589 5/113-2:	HB-163 215/2:
SB-177	.HB-1393
5/113-3:	215/3:
SB-636	HB-1393

STATUTES AMENDED (ILCS)—Continued		
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill	
725—Cont.	730—Cont.	
215/11 new:	5/3-9-8 new:	
HB-44	HB-1357	
240/7:	5/3-10-8:	
SB-790	HB-1357	
240/10:	5/3-11-1:	
	HB-1270	
HB-821	5/3-12-5:	
CORRECTIONS	SB-381	
730	5/3-14-1:	
	HB-547	
5/Art.:	5/3-14-1.5 new:	
HB-723	HB-2123	
5/1-1-1; HD 1682	5/3-14-2:	
HB-1682	HB-163, 1677	
5/1-1-2:	5/3-14-3:	
HB-2136	НВ-323	
5/3-2-2:	5/3-15-2:	
HB-128, 763, 1269 , 1270, 2447	HB-1269 , 1822	
5/3-2-4:	5/3-15-2.5 new:	
SB-119	HB-1822	
5/3-2-5:	5/3-16-5 new:	
HB-828	HB-723	
<i>5/3-2-6</i> :	5/5-1-2:	
HB-828	HB-618	
5/3-3-2:	5/5-1-6:	
HB-1269	HB-2353	
5/3-3-2.2 new:	5/5-1-9:	
HB-210	HB-2145	
<i>5/3-3-7:</i>	5/5-1-17:	
HB-2242	SB-123	
<i>5/3-4-1:</i>	5/5-2-4:	
SB-1101	SB-851	
<i>5/3-4-3:</i>	5/5-2-5:	
SB-381; HB-547	HB-2258	
<i>5/3-5-3:</i>	5/5-4-1:	
HB-1270	SB-172; HB-163, 379 , 721, 1363,	
5/3-5-4 new:	2024, 2308	
HB-1707	5/5-4-3:	
5/3-6-2:	HB-232, 2178	
SB-402; HB-1269	5/5-5-1:	
5/3-6-2.1 new:	HB-2140	
HB-22	5/5-5-2:	
5/3-6-2.2 new:	SB-176	
HB-22	5/5-5-3:	
5/3-6-2.5 new:	SB-150, 1230, 1249; HB-140, 472 ,	
HB-990	722, 1269 , 1359, 1366, 1407, 2183,	
5/3-6-3:	2308	
SB-381; HB-721, 1046, 1363, 2024,	5/5-5-3.2:	
2138, 2308	SB-202, 640; HB-1269 , 1365, 2243,	
5/3-6-5:	2260, 2386, 2482, 2504	
HB-928	5/5-5-5:	
5/3-7-2:	SB-460; HB-1140	
SB-402; HB-547, 1269	5/5-5-6:	
5/3-7-3:	SB-789; HB-156, 179, 1101	
HB-812	5/5-5-7:	
5/3-7-6:	HB-2148	
SB-508	5/5-6-1:	
5/3-7-8 new:	SB-950	
HB-1372	5b-950 5/5-6-2:	
5/3-7-9 new:	SB-789	
5/3-8-8:	5B-769 5/5-6-3:	
SB-809; HB-2354	SB-112, 218; HB-544, 1269, 2237	
30-007, 110-2334	3D-112, 210, HD-344, 1203, 223/	

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
730—Cont.	730—Cont.
5/5-6-3.1: SP 112 218, HP 1260	150/8:
SB-112, 218; HB-1269 5/5-6-4:	HB-1219 , 2232 <i>150/9:</i>
HB-1269	HB-1219, 2232
<i>5/5-7-1:</i>	<i>150/10:</i>
SB-112	HB-710, 1219
<i>5/5-7-6</i> : HB-1269 , 2063	150/11 new: HB-1219
5/5-8-1:	150/12 new:
SB-7 ; HB-205, 1364, 2062, 2286	HB-1219
5/5-8-2: HB-2243, 2286	152/Art.:
5/5-8-4:	HB-1269 152/Art.:
HB-1558, 2170	HB-1269
5/5-8A-5:	<i>152/101:</i>
SB-112; HB-2237	HB-1219 , 2232
<i>5/5-9-1:</i> SB-1213; HB-618, 2178	152/105: SB-172; HB-1219 , 1408, 2232
5/5-9-1.3:	152/110:
SB-105	SB-172; HB-1219 , 1408, 2232
<i>5/5-9-1.5:</i> HB-1373	152/115: HB-916, 1219 , 2232
5/5-9-1.9:	152/117:
HB-2093	HB-1219, 2232
5/5-9-1.11 new:	152/120:
HB-2122 5/5-9-4:	HB-1219 , 2232 <i>152/125</i> :
HB-1471	HB-1219
110/10:	152/125 rep.:
SB-460	HB-1219, 2232
110/15: SB-460	152/126 new: SB-172; HB-1408
110/15.5 new:	152/905:
HB-624	HB-1269
125/17:	160/15.1 new:
HB-1269 125/17.5 new:	HB-821 165/14.1 new:
SB-922	HB-821
125/18.5 new:	CIVII DECCEDIDE
HB-547 <i>150/2:</i>	CIVIL PROCEDURE 735
SB-172; HB-379 , 690, 1219 , 1408,	5/Art.:
1424, 2232	SB-357
150/2.5 new:	5/Art.:
HB-1424 <i>150/3:</i>	SB-381 5/1-101:
SB-172; HB-1219, 1408, 2232	SB-362
150/4:	<i>5/1-102</i> :
HB-1219 , 2232	HB-171, 1183
150/5: HB-1219 , 2232	<i>5/1-105:</i> HB- 1348
150/5-5 new:	5/2-101:
HB-1219	HB-2066
150/5-10 new:	<i>5/2-102:</i> HB- 2141
HB-1219 , 2232 150/5.5 new:	ль-2141 5/2-103:
HB-2232	HB-2143
<i>150/6:</i>	5/2-202:
SB-172; HB-1219 , 1408, 2232	SB-588; HB-2030 5/2-301:
<i>150/7:</i> HB-1219 , 2232	HB-2252
•	

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
735—Cont.	735—Cont.
5/2-622:	5/9-118:
HB-61, 568, 1185	HB-2030
5/2-1008:	5/9-120 new:
HB-297	SB-278; HB-1140
<i>5/2-1107.1:</i> S B- 849	5/9-209:
5/2-1203:	SB-278
HB-431	<i>5/9-211:</i>
<i>5/2-1303:</i>	SB-278
HB-628	5/11-107.2 new:
5/2-1306 new:	HB-2213
HB-538	5/11-302:
5/2-1401: HB-66 , 431, 1707 , 2138	HB-1900
5/2-2301 new:	5/11-303:
SB-357	HB-1900 5/11-350 new:
5/2-2305 new:	3/11-330 new: HB-1900
SB-357	5/11-355 new:
5/2-2310 new:	3/11-333 new. HB-1900
SB-357	5/11-360 new:
5/4-101:	HB-1900
SB-508 5/5-105:	5/11-365 new:
SB-602	HB-1900
5/5-105.5:	5/11-370 new:
SB-602	HB-1900
<i>5/7-101:</i>	5/11-375 new:
SB-264	HB-1900
5/7-102:	5/11-380 new:
SB-797 , 820; HB-315	H B -1900
5/7-103: SB 707 820 1010 1104:1	5/12-101:
SB-797 , 820, 1019 , 1104; 1 315, 473 , 799, 1261, 1269 ,	1274
1606, 2332	J/12-100.
<i>5/7-119:</i>	HB-1707
SB-970; HB-1735, 2053	5/12-112:
5/8-1202.5 new:	SB-465; HB-2152
HB-893	<i>5/12-652:</i> HB-1707
<i>5/8-1401:</i> SB-445	5/12-1006:
5/8-2001:	HB-1393
HB-211, 1245, 2162	5/13-202.1:
<i>5/8-2003:</i>	HB-1393
HB-211, 1245, 2162	<i>5/13-204:</i>
5/8-2004:	SB-546
HB-211 5/8-2101:	<i>5/13-206:</i>
HB-2118	SB-710
5/9-104:	5/13-209:
SB-278	HB-297
<i>5/9-104.1:</i>	- <i>5/13-214.3:</i> S B- 943
SB-408 , 1037	5/13-224:
5/9-104.2:	SB-55
SB-408 , 1036 5/9-106:	5/15-1101:
3/9-100: HB-1140	HB-2036
5/9-107.5 new:	5/15-1604:
SB-278	HB-209
5/9-109.5 new:	5/21-101:
HB-2030	HB-2261
5/9-109.7 new:	5/22-105 new:
HB-2030	SB-381

	TOED (LECS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
CIVIL LIABILITIES	740 — <i>Cont.</i>
740	147/40 new:
5/1:	HB-2092
SB-1057	<i>160/2:</i>
10/5:	HB-1707
SB-55, 700; HB-362, 1082, 1146,	<i>175/1:</i>
1147	SB-1117
45/2:	<i>180/1:</i>
SB-224, 506 , 941, 942	HB- 1750
<i>45/10.1</i> :	
HB-1285	CIVIL IMMUNITIES
50/4:	745
SB-1057	5/1:
80/2: HD 0403	HB-89
HB-2483	<i>10/1-101:</i>
110/2:	SB-360
SB-317 , 1035	<i>10/1-101.1:</i>
110/4:	SB-546; HB-374
SB-1035 110/9:	<i>10/1-210:</i>
SB-240	SB-546; HB-374
110/10:	10/1-211 new:
HB-1393	SB-562; HB-863
110/11:	10/1-211,:
SB-317, 956, 1035	SB-546; HB-374
110/12:	10/1-212 new:
SB-956	SB-562; HB-863
<i>115/1:</i>	10/2-112 new:
HB-2099	SB-546
115/1.5 new:	10/2-201:
HB-2099	SB-546; HB-374
115/2:	10/2-202: SD 544, HD 274
HB-2099	SB-546; HB-374 10/2-214 new:
115/3:	SB-546
SB-511; HB-2099	10/3-102:
115/4:	SB-546; HB-374
HB-2099 115/5:	10/3-103:
SB-511; HB-2099	SB-546; HB-374
115/6:	10/3-105:
HB-2099	SB-546; HB-374
115/7:	10/3-106: [*]
HB-2099	SB-546; HB-374
115/8 new:	10/3-108:
HB-2099	SB-546, 843; HB-374, 810, 1151
115/9 new:	10/3-109 rep.:
HB-2099	SB-546; HB-374
115/10 new:	10/4-108 new:
HB-2099	SB-546; HB-374
115/11 new:	10/6A-101:
HB-2099	SB-865
115/12 new:	10/6A-105:
HB-2099	SB-865
140/Act title:	10/9-103: SP 563: HP 274-963
SB-317 ; HB-1184	SB-562; HB-374, 863
<i>140/0.01:</i> SB-317 ; HB-1184	<i>10/9-105:</i> SB-562; HB-863
SB-31 7; HB- 1184 <i>140/1:</i>	5B-562; HB-863 10/9-107:
SB-317; HB-1184	SB-562; HB-374, 863
36-317, FID-1184 140/2:	25/5 rep.:
SB-317; HB-1184	25/3 гер.: НВ-1393
140/3:	35/4:
SB-317 ; HB-1184	HB-1217
	*** ****

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
745—Cont.	745—Cont.
49/3 new:	70/12:
HB-365	SB-160; HB-725
49/10:	70/13:
HB-365	SB-160; HB-725
49/12 new:	70/14:
HB-2182	SB-160; HB-725
49/25:	75/1:
HB-365 49/26 new:	HB-2465 <i>75/2</i> :
49/20 new. HB-365	75/2. HB-2465
49/30:	80/1:
SB-782; HB-365	SB-918
49/32 new:	
HB-365	FAMILIES
49/3 <u>4</u> new:	750
HB-1623	5/202:
49/40:	SB-410, 1188
HB-365	5/202.5 new:
49/42 new:	HB-2477
SB-587 49/42.5 new:	5/203: SB-810, 1188
SB-587	5/203.5 new:
49/45:	SB-410
HB-365	5/212:
49/60:	HB-389
HB-365	5/213.1 rep.:
49/70:	HB-389
HB-365	<i>5/217:</i>
<i>49</i> / <i>75</i> :	SB-365
HB-365	<i>5/403:</i>
50/2.14 new:	SB-125 ; HB-132
HB-1524, 2412	5/404:
50/3:	SB-628; HB-1351
HB-299, 1524, 2412 70/1:	5/404.1:
SB-160; HB-725	HB-1498 <i>5/452</i> :
70/2:	HB-1612
SB-160; HB-725	5/501.1:
70/3:	HB-1393
SB-160; HB-725	<i>5/503:</i>
<i>70/4:</i>	SB-1059; HB-1612
SB-160; HB-629, 725	5/504:
70/5:	SB-1054
SB-160; HB-725	5/505:
<i>70/6:</i> SB-160; HB-725	SB-368, 1052; HB-711, 1707, 2050,
70/7:	2152 , 2272, 2336, 2359 5/505.1:
SB-160; HB-725	HB-1707 , 2050, 2336, 2359
70/8:	5/505.2:
SB-160; HB-725	SB-1055; HB-1707, 2336, 2359
70/9:	5/505.3 new:
SB-160; HB-629, 725	HB-962, 964, 1882
<i>70/10</i> :	5/506:
SB-160; HB-725	SB-427
70/11:	5/507:
SB-160; HB-725	HB-1707 , 2050, 2336, 2359
70/11.2 new:	5/510: HB 215, 2050, 2224, 2250
SB-160; HB-725 70/11.3 new:	HB-215, 2050, 2336, 2359
SB-160; HB-725	5/511.1 new: SB-1053
70/11.4 new:	5/5/3:
SB-160; HB-725	SB-1058; HB-215
,	- 1000, 112 MIV

STATUTES AMENI	DED (ILCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
750—Cont.	750—Cont.
5/516:	20/17:
HB-2050, 2336, 2359	HB-2050
<i>5/601:</i> >	20/24:
HB-236	SB-368; HB-1707, 2050
5/603:	20/24.1:
HB-777	HB-1707, 2050
5/604:	20/24.2 new:
HB-1561	HB-962, 964, 1882
5/607:	20/26.1:
HB-777, 970	SB-323, 1024 ; HB-1337, 1707 , 2018,
5/609:	2019, 2050
HB-2394, 2491	20/26.2 new:
5/610:	HB-1141
SB-850	20/29:
5/612 new:	SB-323; HB-2018, 2019, 2050
HB-431	20/29A:
<i>5/705:</i>	HB-2050
SB-323; HB-1707, 2018, 2019, 2050,	20/29B:
2336, 2359	HB-2050
5/706.1:	20/29C new: HB-1707
SB-323, 1024 ; HB-1337, 1707 , 2018,	22/Article:
2019, 2050, 2336, 2359	SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
5/706.3 new:	22/101:
HB-1141	SB-806, 1041; HB-1705 , 2050, 2336,
5/707:	2359
HB-1707	22/102:
5/709:	SB-806, 1041; HB-1705 , 2336, 2359
SB-323; HB-2018, 2019, 2050, 2336,	22/203:
2359	SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
5/712:	22/205:
SB-323, HB-2018, 2019, 2050, 2336,	SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
2359 5/714 new:	22/206:
HB-962, 2270	SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
5/715 new:	22/207:
HB-962	SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
15/1:	22/208:
HB-962, 965, 2272	SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
15/2.1:	22/301: 5. S.
SB-323; HB-1707 , 2018, 2019, 2050,	SB-806, 1041; HB-1705 22/303:
2336, 2359	SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
<i>15/3:</i>	22/304:
SB-368 ; HB-1707 , 2050, 2336, 2359	SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
15/3.5 new:	22/305:
HB-1882	SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
15/4:	22/306:
SB-368 ; HB-2050, 2336, 2359	SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
15/4.1:	22/307:
SB-323, 1024 ; HB-1337, 1707 , 2018,	SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
2019, 2050, 2336, 2359	22/310:
15/4.2 new:	HB-2050, 2336, 2359
HB-1141	22/316:
15/11: SB-323; HB-2018, 2019, 2050, 2336,	SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
2359	22/318: HR-062-066
2559 15/12:	HB-962, 966 22/401:
HB-1707, 2050, 2336, 2359	SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
15/12.2 new:	22/501:
HB-962, 964	SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
20/15a:	22/502:
SB-323; HB-2018, 2019, 2050	SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
, , , , , , , ,	, , =

```
Chapter Act/Section:Bill
                                             Chapter Act/Section:Bill
750—Cont.
                                             750 -- Cont.
   22/503 new:
                                                45/16.1 new:
      SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
                                                   HB-431
                                                45/18:
   22/504 new:
                                                   SB-102
      SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
                                                45/20:
   22/505 new:
      SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
                                                   SB-323, 1024; HB-1337, 1707, 2018,
   22/506 new:
                                                   2019, 2050, 2336, 2359
      SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
                                                45/20.5 new:
   22/507 new:
                                                   HB-1141
      SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
                                                 45/21:
   22/605:
                                                   SB-323; HB-1707, 2018, 2019, 2050,
      SB-806, 1041; HB-1705, 2050, 2336,
                                                   2336, 2359
      2359
                                                45/22:
   22/606:
                                                   SB-323; HB-2018, 2019, 2050, 2336,
      SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
                                                   2359
   22/609:
                                                45/23:
      SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
                                                   HB-2050, 2336, 2359
   22/610.
                                                45/27 new:
      SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
                                                   HB-1707
                                                50/1:
      SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
                                                   SB-345, 366; HB-66, 92, 98, 165, 951
   22/612
                                                50/2:
      SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
                                                   HB-91
   22/613 new:
                                                50/2.1:
                                                   SB-366
      SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
   22/614 new:
                                                50/5.5 new:
      SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
                                                  HB-616
   22/905:
                                                50/8:
      SB-806, 1041; HB-1705
                                                   SB-345; HB-92
                                                 50/9:
      HB-2050, 2336, 2359
                                                   SB-384, 1098; HB-98
   35/25.1 new:
                                                 50/11:
      HB-431
                                                   HB-98
   45/4.1:
                                                 50/12.1:
      HB-2050, 2336, 2359
                                                   SB-345; HB-92
   45/5.
                                                 50/13:
                                                   SB-619; HB-98, 1269
      HB-1707, 2050, 2336, 2359
   45/6.
                                                 50/14:
      HB-1707, 2336, 2359
                                                   HB-98
   45/7:
                                                 50/15.1:
                                                   SB-780
      HB-1707
   45/8:
                                                 50/16:
      HB-1707, 2336, 2359
                                                   HB-1352
   45/9.1:
                                                 50/18.05 new:
      SB-102
                                                   SB-600; HB-474, 2345
   45/11:
                                                 50/18.3a rep.:
      HB-2336, 2359
                                                   SB-530
   45/13:
                                                 50/18.3b new:
      HB-1707, 2336, 2359
                                                   SB-530
   45/13.1:
                                                 50/21:
      HB-2336, 2359
                                                   HB-98
   45/13.1 new:
                                                 60/101:
      HB-1707
                                                   SB-1056
   45/14:
                                                 60/214:
      SB-368; HB-1707, 2050, 2336, 2359
                                                   HB-1613, 2153
   45/15:
                                                 60/217:
      HB-2152, 2272
                                                   HB-1589
   45/15.1:
                                                60/222:
      HB-1707, 2050, 2336, 2359
                                                   HB-1589
   45/15.3 new:
                                                 60/223:
      HB-1882
                                                   HB-2122, 2167
```

	ES AMENDED (ILCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
750—Cont.	755—Cont.
60/224.1 new:	5/11a-18.2 new:
HB- 431	HB-2367
60/302:	5/11a-18.3 new:
HB-1589	HB-2367
60/303:	5/11a-23:
HB-1538	HB-2367
	5/12-2:
ESTATES	HB-2367
755	5/23-2:
<i>5/1-1:</i>	HB-306, 1619
SB-361	5/25-2:
<i>5/1-2.23:</i>	SB-360, 361
HB-2367	35/8:
<i>5/1-2.24:</i>	HB-1269
HB-2367	40/5:
<i>5/1-9:</i>	HB-725
HB-1124	40/10:
<i>5/1-11:</i>	SB-317; HB-725, 1143
HB-306, 1619	40/15:
5/2-2:	HB-725, 1143
HB-1186	40/20:
<i>5/2-4:</i>	HB-725 , 1066, 1143
HB-1186	40/25:
<i>5/6-1:</i>	HB-725, 1143
HB-1585	45/2-8:
<i>5/9-1:</i>	HB-1564
HB-306, 1619	45/4-10:
<i>5/9-3:</i>	HB-2461
HB-306, 1619	50/4.5 new:
5/11-3 [°] ´	HB-2421
HB-306, 1619	
<i>5/11-5:</i>	TRUSTS AND FIDUCIARIES
HB-306, 1619	760
<i>5/11-13</i> :	5/5.1:
HB-1779	HB-1037
5/11-19 new:	<i>5/5.2</i> :
HB-431	HB-1035
5/11a-3.1 new:	5/21 new:
HB-2367	HB-1655
5/11a-3.2 new:	<i>30/1:</i>
HB-2367	HB-1186
5/11a-4:	45/8 new:
HB-1252	HB-1655
5/11a-5:	55/ <u>1:</u>
HB-306, 1619	SB-364
5/11a-8:	55/2:
HB-2367	HB-1211
5/11a-8.1 new:	<i>55/3:</i>
HB-2367	HB-1211
5/11a-9:	55/4:
HB-1694	HR-1711
5/11a-10:	55/5:
HB-1508	HB-887, 1211
5/11a-10.2 new:	55/7:
HB-2367	HB-887, 1211
5/11à-14.1:	55/12:
HB-1252	HB-1211
5/11a-17:	55/19:
HB-1252 , 2367 5/11a-18:	HB-1211
	100/1:
HB-1779, 2367	SB-165; HB-277 , 743

STATUTES AME	NDED (ILCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
760 —Cont.	765—Cont.
100/2:	835/4.9 new:
SB-1244; HB-2435	HB-2451
100/9:	910/5.1 new:
SB-1244; HB-2435	HB-706, 1276
,	915/1:
PROPERTY	HB-706
765	1005/1c:
50/Act rep.:	SB-465
HB-1177	<i>1025/1:</i>
<i>77/5:</i>	HB-2210
HB-358	1025/2:
77/25:	HB-2210
HB-358	1025/2a:
<i>77/30</i> :	HB-2210
HB-358	1025/4:
77/35:	HB-2210
HB-358	1025/4.1 new:
77/40:	HB-2315
HB-358	1025/5:
77/55:	HB-2210
HB-358	1025/6:
125/1: SB-408	HB-2210
205/1:	1025/7:
HB-231	HB-2210 1025/7a:
205/1.005 new:	1025/7a. HB-2210
HB-231	1025/8:
205/3:	HB-2210
HB-865	1025/8.1:
205/5:	HB-2210
SB-385	1025/9:
<i>305/3:</i>	HB-425, 2210
HB-1619	1025/10.5:
<i>305/4:</i>	HB-2210
HB-1432, 1619	<i>1025/11:</i>
310/1:	HB-2210
HB-1619	1025/12:
605/1:	HB-2210
SB-359	1025/13:
605/3:	HB-2210
SB-358 , 634 <i>605/12</i> :	1025/21:
HB-1262	HB-2210
605/18:	1025/23: HB-2210
HB-1262	1025/23.5:
605/18.5:	HB-2210
SB-844	1025/24:
605/19:	HB-2210
SB-408; HB-2070	1025/25.5:
605/31:	HB-2210
SB-358	1035/Act rep.:
745/8.3 new:	SB-953
HB-2429	1050/2.03:
745/8.6 new:	SB-953
HB-2429	TIDNO
835/0.01:	LIENS
HB-2451	770
835/4.5 new:	10/1:
HB-2451	SB-1206, 1248
835/4.7 new:	15/10:
HB-2451	HB-1345

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

STATUTES AMEN	DED (ILCS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
770—Cont.	805—Cont.
20/1:	5/9.20 new:
SB-1206, 1248	SB-952
22/5: SP 1206 1248	5/11.31 new:
SB-1206, 1248	HB-1288
25/2:	5/ <u>11.32</u> new:
SB-1206, 1248	HB-1288
<i>35/1:</i>	5/11.39 new:
SB-1206, 1248	SB-1020
60/21.02 new:	<i>5/11.75:</i>
SB-708; HB-1111	HB-613
60/21.05 new:	<i>5/13.05:</i>
SB-708	SB-1020
75/2:	5/13.75 new:
SB-1206, 1248	SB-952
80/1:	5/14.30:
SB-246, 1206, 1248	SB-952
80/2:	5/15.90:
SB-246	SB-952
III MAN DIOUTO	10/3.6:
HUMAN RIGHTS	SB-902
775	<i>105/101.25:</i>
5/Art.:	HB-1707
SB-847; HB-1241	105/103.05 :
5/1-101:	SB-805, 1096
HB-494	105/103.10:
5/1-101.1 new:	SB-1097
SB-847; HB-1241	105/108.40:
5/1-102:	
J/I-1UZ: CD 047, HD 1041	HB-139
SB-847; HB-1241	140/Act rep.:
5/1-103:	SB-805 , 1096
SB-834, 847; HB-1241	180/Art.:
5/2-101.5 new:	SB-1020
SB-658	180/Art.:
<i>5/2-104:</i>	SB-1020
SB-106, 156	180/Art.:
5/2-105:	SB-1020
SB-73, 218, 860; HB-493, 494	180/Art.:
5/3-103:	SB-1020
SB-847; HB-1241	180/Art.:
5/3-106:	
	SB-1020
SB-847; HB-1241	180/1-5:
5/7-105:	SB-1020
HB-1270, 1753	180/1-10:
5/7-113 new:	SB-1020
HB-296	<i>180/1-25:</i>
DISCIPLING ODG A NUZ ATTONIC	SB-1020
BUSINESS ORGANIZATIONS	<i>180/1-30:</i>
805	SB-1020
5/1.23 new:	<i>180/1-35:</i>
SB-168; HB-503	SB-1020
5/1.25:	180/1-40:
SB-168; HB-503, 1707	SB-1020
5/1.80:	180/1-43 new:
SB-952; HB-1288	
	SB-1020
5/2.10: SP 1065	180/1-45 rep.:
SB-1065	SB-1020
5/2.15:	<i>180/5-1:</i>
SB-1065	SB-1020
5/7.85:	<i>180/5-5:</i>
HB-613	SB-1020
5/8. 60 :	180/5-15:
SB-952	SB-1020
~- ··-	O

•	Act/Section:Bill	-	Act/Section:Bill
805—Coi		805—Cor	
	20 rep.: - 1020	180/30- SB.	·1020
180/5-2	<i>25</i> :	180/30-	-15 rep.:
	-1020 45		1020
180/5-4 SB:	45. - 1020	180/30- SR.	-20: - 1020
180/5-3		180/35	
	-1020		1020
<i>180/5-€</i> HB	55: 3-948	. 180/35- SR.	-3 new: - 1020
180/10		180/35	
	-1020	SB	1020
	-5 rep.; - 1020	180/35- SR-	-3 <i>rep.:</i> - 1020
180/10		180/35	
	-1020		1020
180/10	- <i>13:</i> - 1020	180/35-	-10: - 1020
	-1020 -5 new:	180/35-	
SB	-1020	SB-	1020
	-10 new: - 1020	180/35-	
180/15			1020 -35 rep.:
SB	-1020	SB-	1020
180/15			-45 new:
180/15	-1020 -5:		- 1020 -50 new:
	-1020		1020
	-7 new:		-55 new:
	-1020 -10 rep.;		• 1020 -60 new:
	-10 /ep -1020		1020
	-20 new:		-65 new:
SB- 180/20	-1020		·1020
	-3. -1020		-70 new: - 1020
180/20	-10 rep.:	180/37-	-5 new:
	-1020		1020
	-15 rep.: - 1020		-10 new: - 1020
180/25	<i>-1:</i>		-15 new:
	-1020	SB-	1020
	-5 rep.; - 1020		-20 new: - 1020
180/25	-10 rep.:		-25 new:
SB	-1020		1020
180/23 SR	-15 rep.: - 1020		-30 new: - 1020
	-25 rep.:		-35 new:
SB	-1020		1020
	-30 new: - 1020	180/40-	- <i>] :</i> - 1020
	-35 new:	180/40-	
	-1020	SB-	1020
	-45 new: - 1020	180/45	· <i>1:</i> · 1020
	-1020 -50 new:	SВ- 180/45-	
SB	-1020	SB-	1020
180/30		180/45	
180/30	-1020 ∟5·		• 1020 -65 new:
	-J. -1020		1020
			-

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
805—Cont.	815—Cont.
180/50-1:	5/2.11:
SB-1020	HB-1168
180/50-5: HB 1707	5/2.12b:
HB-1707 180/50-10:	HB-1168
SB-1020	5/2.12c new: HB-1168
180/50-15:	5/2.17b:
SB-1020	HB-1168
180/55-1:	5/2.17f new:
HB-1125 180/55-15 new:	HB-1168 5/2.26:
SB-1020	HB-1168
180/57-1 new:	5/2.29 new:
SB-1020	HB-1168
180/57-5 new:	5/2.30 new:
SB-1020 <i>180/60-1:</i>	HB-1168 5/2.31 new:
SB-1020	HB-1168
205/7.1 new:	5/2.32 new:
SB-1020	HB-1168
205/7.2 new:	5/ <u>2a</u> new:
SB-1020 210/100:	HB-1168
HB-1124	<i>5/3:</i> HB-1168
210/210 new:	5/4:
SB-1020	HB-1168
210/211 new:	<i>5/5</i> :
SB-1020	HB-1168
310/22: SB-1038	5/6: HB-1168
405/4:	5/7:
SB-952	HB-1168
405/5:	5/8:
HB-1270	SB-97; HB-23 , 563, 1168
COMMERCIAL CODE	5/9: HB-1168
810	5/10:
5/1-104a:	HB-1168
HB-1270	5/11:
5/3-118: SB-710	HB-1168 5/11a:
5/3-806:	HB-1168
SB-1027	5/12:
<i>5/9-301:</i>	HB-1168
SB-465 ; HB-192, 2474 5/9-401:	5/13:
HB-1280	HB-1168 115/6 new:
5/9-401A new:	SB-764
HB-1280	120/6:
5/9-403:	HB-1577
HB-1280 5/9-507:	140/0.01:
HB-1412	SB-678 <i>140/1a</i> :
	SB-767
BUSINESS TRANSACTIONS	150/3:
815	HB-2267
5/2.3: HB-1168	175/15-5.03 new: HB-1168
5/2.9:	175/15-15:
HB-1168	HB-1168
5/2.10:	<i>175/15-30:</i>
HB-1168	HB-1168

Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
815— <i>Cont.</i>	815— <i>Cont.</i>
175/15-30.5 new:	<i>307/10-55:</i>
HB-1168 <i>175/15-35:</i>	HB-1168 307/10-60:
HB-1168	HB-1168
<i>175/15-40</i> :	<i>307/10-75:</i>
HB-1168	HB-1168
175/15-45: HB-1168	307/10-80: HB-1168
<i>175/15-55:</i>	<i>307/10-85:</i>
HB-1168	HB-1168
<i>175/15-60:</i> HB-1168	307/10-95 new: HB-1168
175/15-80:	307/10-100 new:
HB-1168	HB-1168
175/15-100 new: HB-1168	307/10-105 new: HB-1168
180/5:	307/10-110 new:
SB-209	HB-1168
180/15: SB-209	307/10-115 new: HB-1168
180/17 new:	310/10 new:
SB-209	HB-2163
180/40:	375/1:
SB-209 205/0.01:	HB-1629 <i>375/2:</i>
SB-678	HB-2211
205/2:	375/2.5:
SB-794 ; HB-436, 628 205/4:	HB-2211 <i>375/2.7:</i>
SB-670; HB-1630	HB-2211
205/4.1a:	375/2.9:
SB-670; HB-1629	HB-2211 375/2.11:
205/4a: HB-2211	3/3/2.77: HB-2211
205/6:	375/2.12:
HB-1655	HB-2211
307/10-5.10: HB-1168	375/2.14 new: HB-2211
307/10-5.16 new:	375/2.15 new:
HB-1168	HB-2211
307/10-5.17 new: HB-1168	<i>375/3:</i> HB-2211
307/10-5.18 new:	375/3.5 new:
HB-1168	HB-1196
307/10-5.25 new: HB-1168	<i>375/4:</i> HB-2211
307/10-5.30 new:	375/5:
HB-1168	HB-2211
307/10-10: HB-1168	<i>375/6:</i> HB-2211
307/10-25:	375/7:
HB-1168	HB-2211
<i>307/10-30:</i>	375/8: HB-2211
HB-1168 307/10-30.5 new:	пв-2211 375/9:
HB-1168	HB-2211
307/10-35:	375/9.02:
HB-1168 <i>307/10-40:</i>	HB-2211 375/9.03 new:
HB-1168	HB-2211
<i>307/10-45:</i>	<i>375/10</i> :
HB-1168	HB-2211

	DED (IECS)—Continued
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
815—Cont.	815—Cont.
375/11: HB-2211	405/12:
375/11.1:	HB-2211 405/12.1 new:
SB-730	403/12.1 new. HB-2211
375/11.2 new:	405/13:
HB-2211	HB-2211
<i>375/13:</i>	405/14:
HB-2211	HB-2211
375/15:	405/21:
HB-2211	HB-2211
375/17.1 new: HB-2211	405/23.1 new:
375/20:	HB-2211
HB-1577, 2211	405/24:
375/21:	HB-2211
HB-2211	405/27:
<i>375/24:</i>	HB-2211 405/28:
HB-1577, 2211	405/28. HB-2211
380/1:	405/31:
SB-673	HB-2211
380/2: SB 473	413/5:
SB-673 380/3:	SB-663
SB-673	<i>413/10:</i>
380/4:	SB-663
SB-673	413/12 new:
380/7:	HB-1836
SB-673	413/15:
<i>390/3:</i>	SB-663
SB-165; HB-277 , 743	413/25: UD 1924
405/1:	HB-1836 420/2:
HB-1629	HB-1819
405/2:	505/1:
HB-2211 <i>405/2.9</i> :	HB-712
403/2.9. HB-2211	505/2:
405/2.11:	HB-1635
HB-2211	<i>505/2B</i> :
405/2.13:	SB-356; HB-241
HB-2211	505/2B.3 new:
405/2.16 new:	HB-239
HB-2211	505/2C.5 new:
405/2.17 new: HR.2211	HB-712 505/2EE new:
110-2211	SB-55, 787; HB-362 , 598, 831, 1249,
405/3: HB-2211	1549
405/3.5 new:	505/2FF new:
HB-1196	SB-55; HB-362
405/5:	505/2GG new:
HB-2211	SB-55; HB-362
<i>405/6:</i>	505/2HH new:
HB-2211	SB-55; HB-362
405/7:	505/2P:
HB-2211	SB-55, 426; HB-362
405/8:	505/2Z:
HB-2211	SB-356, 472, 1039 ; HB-1598 <i>505/3</i> :
405/9: HB-2211	HB-1595
405/11:	505/7:
HB-2211	SB-599
405/11.1 new:	505/10:
HB-2211	HB-1597

STATULES AMEN	(DED (ILCS)—Continued	
Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bi	111
815—Cont.	820—Cont.	
505/10a:	105/4a:	
SB-1040; HB-523	SB-716; HB-1264	
505/11:	115/1:	
HB-1674	SB-205, 632	
505/11a:	115/2.5 new:	
HB-1596	SB-658	
602/5-5.10:	115/4:	
HB-1168	SB-522	
<i>602/5-15:</i>	115/4.5 new:	
HB-1168	SB-522; HB-963, 2	269
602/5-35:	115/9:	
HB-1168	HB-1916	
602/5-45:	130/1:	
HB-1168	HB-934	
602/5-55:	130/2:	
HB-1168	SB-1026; HB-724 130/3.5 new:	
602/5-60:	SB-658	
HB-1168	130/7:	
602/5-65:	HB-1659	
HB-1168	130/11c new:	
602/5-70:	HB-1843	
HB-1168 602/5-75:	135/2.1 rep.:	
HB-1168	HB-1393	
602/5-95:	135/2.2 rep.:	
HB-1168	HB-1393	
602/5-115:	147/Act title:	
HB-1168	HB-180	
602/5-130:	147/1:	
HB-1168	HB-180	
<i>705/40</i> :	147/5:	
HB-621	HB-180	
720/1:	147/10:	
HB-1854	HB-180 <i>147/15</i> :	
720/1.1:	HB-180	
HB-903	147/30:	
720/5:	HB-180	
HB-903	205/2:	
720/9:	SB-476	
HB-678	<i>205/3:</i>	
EMPLOYMENT	SB-476	
820	<i>205/4:</i>	
5/1:	SB-630	
SB-1060; HB-2100	205/7:	
25/Act title:	SB-476	
SB-1060; HB-2100	205/22:	
25/0.01:	SB-206	
SB-1060: HB-2100	<i>235/4:</i> HB-1869	
25/1.1 new:	255/3.5 new:	
SB-1060; HB-2100	SB-658	
<i>35/4:</i>	305/Act title:	
HB-1270	SB-581	
40/1.5 new:	305/1:	
SB-658	SB-581, 1065: HB-11	270
105/1: HB 034	305/1.5 new:	_, _
HB-936	SB-658	
105/3.5 new:	<i>305/3:</i>	
SB-658 <i>105/4:</i>	HB-225	
	305/3.5 new:	
HB-633	SB-584	

${\bf STATUTES}~{\bf AMENDED}~({\bf ILCS}) - {\bf Continued}$

	Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
820—Cor		820—Cont.
305/3a	<i>new:</i> -1065; HB-1818	310/6:
305/4:	-1005, 11B-1016	SB-1065 <i>310/7:</i>
	-1065; HB-228 , 1818	SB-1065
305/4a-	-1:	310/8:
SB-	-633	SB-1065
	- <i>10 new:</i> -1065	310/16b new:
305/5:	1003	SB-1065 310/16c new:
	-1065; HB-33	SB-1065
305/6:		310/16d new:
	-1065	SB-1065
305/7: SR-	-1065; HB-817	310/16e new:
305/8:	1005, 11 B -017	SB-1065 310/16f new:
	73, 719, 1065; HB-228	SB-1065
305/8a i	new:	310/19:
SB-	1065	SB-1065
305/8c i	new: 1065	310/20:
305/8d i		HB-634, 1167
	1065	310/20.1 new: SB-585; HB-634, 1167
<i>305/10:</i>		315/2.
SB-:	583, 1065	SB-1190, 1192; HB-2310
305/13:	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	315/3.5 new:
HB- <i>305/15:</i>		HB-1136, 1485
HB-	The state of the s	315/5: SB-1190, 1192; HB-2310
305/16:		405/201:
SB-	1065	SB-629; HB-933
305/16b		405/205:
ЗВ 305/16c	1065	SB-353; HB-937
	1065	405/212: SB-658
305/16d		405/212.2 new:
	1065	SB-832
305/16e		405/227:
305/16f	1065 Cnew:	HB-240
SB-1	1065	405/232.2 new: SB-62; HB-280
<i>305/18:</i>		405/233.5 new:
	74; HB-932	SB-27
305/19:	592 1045 (405/235:
305/19.2	582, 1065 J 2 new:	SB-554; HB-310, 932 , 1820
SB-5		405/237: HB-1820
305/26:		405/243:
HB-	634, 1167	HB-1270
305/26.1	! new:	405/301:
305/28:	585; HB- 634, 1167	SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/401:
HB-:	228	SB-554; HB-310, 932 , 1820
<i>310/1:</i>		405/409:
SB-1		HB-1820
310/1.5 i		405/500:
SB-6 310/4:)30	SB-434, 854; HB-310, 932 , 1820 405/500.1 new:
	1065; HB-228 , 1818	403/300.1 new: HB-1153
310/4c n	iew:	405/601:
SB-1		HB-1820
310/5: HB-3	22	405/602:
110-,	JJ	SB-352

820—Cont. 405/604: SB-229; HB-146, 1165, 1571, 1820 405/612: SB-354; HB-555, 1820 405/703: HB-588 405/703: SB-683; HB-588 405/705: HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/801: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/000: HB-588 405/000: HB-588 405/1000: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/2200: HB-588 405/300: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/2200: HB-588 405/300: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/2200: HB-588 405/300: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/403: SB-8184; HB-195 89/PA501: HB-1130 89/PA501: SB-1184; HB-195	405/604: SB-229; HB-146, 1165, 1571, 1820 405/612: SB-354; HB-555, 1820 405/702: HB-588 405/703: SB-683; HB-588 405/705: HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1005: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1300: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1300: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1300: SB-855; HB-310, 932 405/1300: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1300: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1300: SB-855; HB-310, 932 405/1300: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1300: SB-855; HB-310, 932 405/1300: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1306: SB-754 UNCLASSIFIED ACTS 999 8.9/PA501: SB-1184; HB-113 88/PA501: SB-1184; HB-195 89/PA642: SB-79	Chapter Act/Section:Bill	Chapter Act/Section:Bill
SB-229; HB-146, 1165, 1571, 1820 405/612: SB-354; HB-555, 1820 405/702: HB-588 405/703: SB-683; HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/000: HB-588 405/000: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1	SB-229; HB-146, 1165, 1571, 1820 405/612: SB-354; HB-555, 1820 405/702: HB-588 405/703: SB-683; HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/000: HB-588 405/000: HB-588 405/1000: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/2200: HB-588 405/1000: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 89/P4501: SB-1184; HB-195 89/P4501: SB-1184; HB-195 89/P4501: SB-279 89/P4504:	820—Cont.	820—Cont.
SB-229; HB-146, 1165, 1571, 1820 405/612: SB-354; HB-555, 1820 405/702: HB-588 405/703: SB-683; HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/000: HB-588 405/000: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1	SB-229; HB-146, 1165, 1571, 1820 405/612: SB-354; HB-555, 1820 405/702: HB-588 405/703: SB-683; HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/000: HB-588 405/000: HB-588 405/1000: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/2200: HB-588 405/1000: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 89/P4501: SB-1184; HB-195 89/P4501: SB-1184; HB-195 89/P4501: SB-279 89/P4504:	405/604:	<i>405/1507:</i>
405/612: SB-354; HB-555, 1820 HB-588 405/702: HB-588 405/703: SB-683; HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/000: HB-588 405/1000: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1000: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: SB-81184; HB-195 89/P4501: SB-1184; HB-195	405/612: SB-354; HB-555, 1820 HB-588 405/702: HB-588 405/703: SB-683; HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1000: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1403: HB-588 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: SB-81184; HB-195 89/P4501: SB-1184; HB-195	SB-229; HB-146, 1165, 1571, 1820	
405/702: HB-588 405/703: SB-683; HB-588 405/705: HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588	405/702: HB-588 405/703: SB-683; HB-588 405/705: HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/801: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/000: HB-588 405/000: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 4		
HB-588 405/703: SB-683; HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/801: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1007: HB-588 405/1008: HB-588 405/2008: HB-188 405/2008: HB-188 58-279 89/PA501: HB-1108 89/PA501: SB-1184; HB-195 89/PA642: SB-279 89/PA6704:	HB-588 405/703: SB-683; HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/801: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/1000: HB-100:	SB-354; HB-555, 1820	HB-588
HB-588 405/703: SB-683; HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/000: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1007: HB-588 405/1008: HB-588 405/1008: HB-588 405/1009: HB-588 405/1000: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310,	HB-588 405/703: SB-683; HB-588 405/705: HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/000: HB-588 405/1000: SB-854; HB-310, 614, 932 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1400: SB-81184; HB-195 89/PA4501: SB-279	405/702:	405/1508.1:
405/703: SB-683; HB-588 405/705: HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/801: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/807: HB-588 405/807: HB-588 405/808: SB-806, 1024; HB-614, 1337 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1006: BB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1007: HB-588 405/1008: HB-588 405/1008: HB-588 405/1000: SB-854; HB-310, 588, 932 405/2202: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1007: HB-588 405/1008: HB-588 405/1008: HB-588 405/1009: HB-588 405/1000: BB-588 5B-75 UNCLASSIFIED ACTS 999 8.9/PA501: BB-1184; HB-195 89/PA602: SB-279 89/PA601: SB-279	405/703: SB-683; HB-588 405/705: HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/801: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/807: HB-588 405/807: HB-588 405/808: SB-806, 1024; HB-614, 1337 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1006: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1400: SB-874; HB-310	HB-588	
SB-683; HB-588 405/705: HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/801: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1007: SB-804; HB-310, 932 405/2208: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1007: HB-588 405/1008: HB-588 405/1008: HB-588 405/1008: HB-588 405/1009: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/200: HB-588 405/100: HB-1130 405/200: HB-588 405/200: HB-588 405/200: HB-588 405/100: HB-588 405/10	SB-683; HB-588 405/705: HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/801: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1007: SB-854; HB-310, 588, 932 405/2201: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/2202: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1007: HB-588 405/1008: HB-588 405/1008: HB-588 405/1009: HB-588 405/1009: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/200: HB-588 405/1000: SB-804; HB-310, 932 405/2201: SB-81184; HB-195 89/PA601: SB-279 89/PA704:		405/1509:
HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/801: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/1000: H	HB-588 405/706: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/801: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/1000: HB		
405/706: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/801: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1007: HB-588 405/1008: HB-588 405/1008: HB-588 405/1009: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588	405/706: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/801: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588		<i>405/1510:</i>
405/706: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/801: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1300: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1403: HB-815 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 405/1506.3: 89/PA501: SB-1184; HB-195 89/PA642: SB-279 89/PA704:	405/706: HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/801: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1006: BB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1007: HB-588 405/1008: HB-588 405/1009: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588		HB-588
HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/801: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1006	HB-588 405/800: HB-588 405/801: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1007: HB-588 405/1008: HB-588 405/1008: HB-588 405/1008: HB-588 405/1009: HB-588 405/1009: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1200: SB-8184; HB-1130 89/PA501: SB-1184; HB-195 89/PA604: SB-279 405/1506.3: SB-279 89/PA704:		
405/800: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/1000: HB-1100: HB-1130 89/PA501: SB-1184; HB-195 89/PA6042: SB-279 89/PA704:	405/800: HB-588 405/801: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1000: HB-1130 89/PA501: SB-1184; HB-195 89/PA6042: SB-279 89/PA704:		
HB-588 405/801: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1000: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1300: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1403: BB-815 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 405/1506.3: HB-1815 405/1506.3: HB-1815 405/1506.3: HB-1815 405/1506.3: HB-1815 405/1506.3: HB-1815 405/1506.3: HB-1810 405/1706: HB-1130 405/1706: HB-1130 405/1706: HB-1130 405/17506.3: HB-114; HB-195 405/17506.3: HB-279 405/17506.3: HB-281 405/17506.3: HB-1130 405/17705: HB-1130 405/1700: HB-1130 405/1700: HB-1130 405/17705: HB-1130 405/1700: HB-1130 405/1700: HB-1130 405/1770: HB-1130 405/1700: HB-11300 405/1700: HB-11300 405/1700: H	HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1000: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1300: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 405/1506.3: HB-180 405/1800: HB-1803 405/1705: HB-821 405/1800: HB-588 405/1800: HB-1130 89/PA501: SB-1184; HB-195 89/PA6042: SB-279 89/PA704:		
405/801: HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1300: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1403: HB-815 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 405/1506.3: 405/1506.3: 405/1506.3: 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 405/1506.3: 405/1705: HB-588 405/1705: HB-588 405/1706: HB-588 405/1706: HB-588 405/1706: HB-588 405/1706: HB-588 405/1706: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 89/PA501: SB-1184; HB-195 89/PA501: SB-279 89/PA704:	## 405/801: ## HB-588 ## 405/802: ## HB-588 ## 405/803: ## HB-588 ## 405/805: ## HB-588 ## 405/806: ## HB-588 ## 405/806: ## HB-588 ## 405/900: ## HB-588 ## 405/1000: ## HB-588 ## 405/1001: ## HB-588 ## 405/1002: ## HB-588 ## 405/1002: ## HB-588 ## 405/1003: ## HB-588 ## 405/1004: ## HB-588 ## 405/1200: ## HB-588 ## 405/1200: ## HB-588 ## 405/1200: ## HB-588 ## 405/1200: ## HB-588 ## 405/1300: ## HB-1130 ## 89/PA501: ## B-1130 ## 89/PA501: ## B-1130 ## 89/PA501: ## B-1130 ## B-1184; HB-195 ## B-1184; HB-1184;		
HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1007: HB-588 405/1008: HB-588 405/1008: HB-588 405/1008: HB-588 405/1008: HB-588 405/1008: HB-588 405/1008: HB-588 405/1009: HB-588 405/2009: HB-588 405	HB-588 405/802: HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1006: HB-588 405/1007: HB-588 405/1008: HB-588 405/1009: HB-588 405/2009: HB-588 405/	· _	
## 405/802: ## 405/803: ## 405/805: ## 405/805: ## 405/806: ## 588 ## 405/806: ## 588 ## 405/900: ## 588 ## 405/1000: ## 588 ## 405/1001: ## 588 ## 405/1002: ## 588 ## 405/1002: ## 588 ## 405/1003: ## 588 ## 405/1004: ## 588 ## 405/1004: ## 588 ## 405/1006: ## 588 ## 405/1007: ## 588 ## 5	## 405/802: ## 405/803: ## 405/805: ## 405/805: ## 405/806: ## 588 ## 405/806: ## 588 ## 405/900: ## 588 ## 405/1000: ## 588 ## 405/1001: ## 588 ## 405/1002: ## 588 ## 405/1002: ## 588 ## 405/1002: ## 588 ## 405/1003: ## 588 ## 405/1004: ## 588 ## 405/1004: ## 588 ## 405/1006: ## 588 ## 405/1006: ## 588 ## 405/1007: ## 588 ## 405/1008: ## 588 ## 58		
HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1403: HB-588 405/1403: HB-588 405/1403: HB-1130 89/PA501: SB-714; HB-311 405/1506.3: HB-1130 89/PA642: SB-279 89/PA704:	HB-588 405/803: HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1200: HB-130 89/PA501: HB-1130 89/PA501: SB-114; HB-115 SB-114; HB-195 89/PA642: SB-279 89/PA604: SB-279 89/PA704:		
HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1200: HB-130 89/PA501: SB-75 405/1403: HB-815 SB-114; HB-311 SB-1184; HB-195 89/PA642: SB-279 405/1506.3: 89/PA704:	HB-588 405/805: HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1200: HB-130 89/PA501: HB-1130 89/PA501: SB-114; HB-115 SB-114; HB-195 89/PA642: SB-279 89/PA642: SB-279 89/PA704:		
HB-588	HB-588		
HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1200: HB-130 89/PA501: HB-1130 89/PA501: SB-1184; HB-195 89/PA642: SB-714; HB-311 89/PA642: SB-714; HB-311 89/PA704:	HB-588 405/806: HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1200: HB-130 89/PA501: HB-1130 89/PA501: SB-1184; HB-195 89/PA642: SB-714; HB-311 89/PA642: SB-714; HB-311 89/PA704:		
#B-588 #05/806:	#B-588 #05/806:		405/1900:
HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/2201: HB-588 405/2202: HB-588 405/2203: HB-588 405/2306: HB-588 405/201: SB-75 405/24/HB-310, 932 405/2201.1: SB-75 405/2201.1: SB-88+4; HB-310, 932 405/2201.1: HB-588 405/2201.1: HB-588 405/2201.1: SB-75 405/2202: HB-588 405/2201.1: SB-88+4; HB-310, 932 405/2202: HB-588 405/2202: HB-588 405/2202: HB-588 405/2201.1: SB-88+4; HB-310, 932 405/2202: HB-588 405/2201.1: SB-88+4; HB-310, 932 405/2201.1: SB-88+4; HB-310, 932 405/2201.1: SB-88+4; HB-310, 932 405/2201.1: SB-88+4; HB-310, 932 405/2201.1: SB-88+4; HB-310, 588, 932 405/2201.1: SB-88+4; HB-310, 588, 932 405/2202: HB-588 405/2202: HB-588 405/2202: HB-588 405/2202: HB-588 405/2206: HB-588 405/2201.1: SB-84; HB-310, 588, 932 405/2202: HB-588 405/2202: HB-588 405/2202: HB-588 405/2206: HB-588 405/200: HB-588 405/2201.1: SB-88+4; HB-310, 588, 932 405/2201.1: SB-88+4; HB-310, 588, 932 405/2202: HB-588 405/2201.1: SB-88+4; HB-310, 588, 932 405/2202: HB-588 405/2202: HB-588 405/2201.1: SB-854; HB-310, 588, 932 405/2202: HB-588 405/2202: HB-588	HB-588 405/900: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/2201: HB-588 405/2202: HB-588 405/2203: HB-588 405/2203: HB-588 405/2306: HB-588 405/2201.1: WINCLASSIFIED ACTS 999 8.9/PA501: HB-1130 89/PA501: SB-1184; HB-195 89/PA642: SB-1184; HB-195 89/PA642: SB-714; HB-311 405/1506.3: 89/PA704:		
## 405/200: ## 588 ## 405/1000: ## 588 ## 405/1001: ## 588 ## 405/1002: ## 588 ## 405/1003: ## 588 ## 405/1003: ## 588 ## 405/1004: ## 588 ## 405/1200: ## 588 ## 405/1200: ## 588 ## 405/1200: ## 588 ## 405/1200: ## 588 ## 405/1200: ## 588 ## 405/1200: ## 588 ## 405/1200: ## 588 ## 405/1200: ## 588 ## 405/1200: ## 588 ## 405/1200: ## 588 ## 405/1200: ## 588 ## 405/1200: ## 605/120	405/900: HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1300: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1403: HB-815 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 405/1506.3: HB-3184 405/206: HB-130 89/PA501: SB-1184; HB-195 89/PA642: SB-714; HB-311 405/1506.3: 89/PA704:		
HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1300: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 SB-79 405/1506.3: HB-311 SB-279 89/PA704:	HB-588 405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1200: HB-1300: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1406: SB-714; HB-311 SB-719 405/1506.3: SB-714; HB-311 SB-279 89/P4704:		
405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1300: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 405/1506.3: SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-719 405/1506.3: SB-714; HB-311 SB-719	405/1000: HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1300: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1400: SB-754; HB-311 SB-779 89/PA501: SB-714; HB-311 SB-779 89/PA704:		
HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1200: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1400: SB-75 89/PA501: SB-1184; HB-195 89/PA642: SB-714; HB-311 89/PA642: SB-779 89/PA704:	HB-588 405/1001: HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1200: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-719 405/1506.3: SB-714; HB-311 SB-719 SB-729 S8/PA704:		
405/1001: 405/2201.1: HB-588 SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 UNCLASSIFIED ACTS 405/1400: 89/PA501: SB-854; HB-310, 932 HB-1130 405/1403: SB-1184; HB-195 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-279 405/1506.3: 89/PA704:	405/1001: 405/2201.1: HB-588 SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-1130 89/PA501: SB-1184; HB-195 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 405/1506.3: 89/PA704:		·
HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-729 89/PA704:	HB-588 405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1300: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-719 405/1506.3: SB-79 SB-79 SB-79 SB-79 SB-704: SB-719; HB-310, 932 SB-79 SB-714: SB-719 SB-714: SB-714: SB-719 SB-714:		
405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1300: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-729 405/1506.3: 405/2202: HB-588 405/2203: HB-588 405/2203: HB-588 405/2203: HB-588 405/2203: HB-588 405/2203: HB-588 405/2203: HB-588 405/2306: HB-588 405/2203: HB-588 405/2306: HB-588 405/3100: SB-75 405/3100: SB-279 405/1506.3: HB-588 405/2306: HB-588 405/2306: HB-588 405/2306: HB-588 405/2306: HB-588 405/2306: HB-588 405/2306: HB-588 405/3100: SB-279 405/1506.3:	405/1002: HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1300: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-729 405/1506.3: 805/1202: HB-188 HB-188 HB-195 89/PA501: SB-1184; HB-195 89/PA642: SB-714; HB-311 89/PA704:	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1300: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-719 405/1506.3: HB-815 SB-714; HB-311 SB-719 89/PA501: SB-714; HB-715 SB-714; HB-715 SB-714; HB-715 SB-714; HB-716 SB-719 SB-719 SB-719 SB-719 SB-719	HB-588 405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1300: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 HB-1130 89/PA501: SB-1184; HB-195 89/PA601: SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-719 405/1506.3: BB-279 89/PA704:		
405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1300: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-79 405/1506.3: SB-79 405/1506.3: SB-79 405/1506.3: SB-79 405/1506.3: SB-714; HB-311 SB-719 405/1506.3: SB-714; HB-311 SB-779 89/PA704:	405/1003: HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1300: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-719 405/1506.3: SB-714; HB-311 SB-719 405/1506.3: SB-714; HB-311 SB-719 405/1506.3: SB-714; HB-311 SB-719 89/PA704:		
HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/13100: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-719 405/1506.3: HB-311 SB-719 405/1506.3: HB-311 SB-719 89/PA704:	HB-588 405/1004: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1300: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-719 405/1506.3: HB-815 SB-714; HB-311 SB-719 89/PA501: SB-714; HB-311 SB-719 89/PA642: SB-719 89/PA704:		
405/1004: 405/2306: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1300: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 HB-1130 405/1403: HB-815 SB-1184; HB-195 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 SB-719 405/1506.3: 89/PA704:	405/1004: 405/2306: HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1300: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 HB-1130 405/1403: HB-815 SB-1184; HB-195 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 SB-719 405/1506.3: 89/PA704:		
HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1300: SB-806, 854, 1024 ; HB-310, 614, 932 , 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 405/1506.3: HB-311 SB-279 405/1506.3: HB-311 SB-279 89/PA704:	HB-588 405/1200: HB-588 405/1300: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-719 405/1506.3: HB-815 SB-714; HB-311 SB-719 405/1506.3: HB-815 SB-714; HB-311 SB-719 89/PA704:		
405/1200: HB-588 405/1300: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 405/1506.3: 405/1506.3: 405/1506.3: 405/3100: SB-75 UNCLASSIFIED ACTS 999 8.9/PA501: HB-1130 89/PA501: SB-1184; HB-195 89/PA642: SB-714; HB-311 89/PA642: SB-279 89/PA704:	405/1200: HB-588 405/1300: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 405/1506.3: 405/1506.3: 405/1506.3: 405/3100: SB-75 UNCLASSIFIED ACTS 999 8.9/PA501: HB-1130 89/PA501: SB-1184; HB-195 89/PA642: SB-714; HB-311 405/1506.3: 89/PA642: SB-279 89/PA704:		
HB-588 405/1300: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-279 405/1506.3: SB-719; HB-311 SB-279 89/PA704:	HB-588 405/1300: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 SB-714; HB-311 SB-279 405/1506.3: SB-788 SB-75 UNCLASSIFIED ACTS 999 8.9/PA501: HB-1130 89/PA501: SB-1184; HB-195 89/PA642: SB-714; HB-311 SB-279 89/PA704:		405/3100:
405/1300: SB-806, 854, 1024 ; HB-310, 614, 932 , 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 405/1506.3: SB-279 89/PA501: SB-1184; HB-195 89/PA642: SB-279 89/PA704:	405/1300: SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 405/1506.3: SB-279 405/1506.3: UNCLASSIFIED ACTS 999 8.9/PA501: SB-9/PA501: SB-1184; HB-195 89/PA642: SB-279 89/PA704:	*. <u> </u>	
SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 405/1506.3: SB-279 405/1506.3: UNCLASSIFIED ACTS 999 8.9/PA501: HB-1130 89/PA501: SB-1184; HB-195 89/PA642: SB-714; HB-311 SB-279 89/PA704:	SB-806, 854, 1024; HB-310, 614, 932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 5B-714; HB-311 5B-79 405/1506.3: WINCLASSIFIED ACTS 999 8.9/PA501: HB-1130 89/PA501: SB-1184; HB-195 89/PA642: SB-719 89/PA704:		
932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 \$89/PA501: 89/PA501: \$89/PA501:	932, 1337, 2336, 2359 405/1400: SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 \$89/PA501: 89/PA501: \$89/PA501: \$89/PA501: \$89/PA642: \$8-714; HB-311 \$8-279 405/1506.3: 89/PA704:		UNCLASSIFIED ACTS
405/1400: 8.9/PA501: SB-854; HB-310, 932 HB-1130 405/1403: 89/PA501: HB-815 SB-1184; HB-195 405/1506.1: 89/PA642: SB-714; HB-311 SB-279 405/1506.3: 89/PA704:	405/1400: 8.9/PA501: SB-854; HB-310, 932 HB-1130 405/1403: 89/PA501: HB-815 SB-1184; HB-195 405/1506.1: 89/PA642: SB-714; HB-311 SB-279 405/1506.3: 89/PA704:	932 . 1337, 2336, 2359	
SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 5B-1184; HB-195 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 SB-279 405/1506.3: 89/PA704:	SB-854; HB-310, 932 405/1403: HB-815 5B-1184; HB-195 405/1506.1: SB-714; HB-311 SB-279 405/1506.3: 89/PA704:		8.9/PA501:
405/1403: 89/PA501: HB-815 SB-1184; HB-195 405/1506.1: 89/PA642: SB-714; HB-311 SB-279 405/1506.3: 89/PA704:	405/1403: 89/PA501: HB-815 SB-1184; HB-195 405/1506.1: 89/PA642: SB-714; HB-311 SB-279 405/1506.3: 89/PA704:		HB-1130
HB-815 SB-1184; HB-195 405/1506.1: 89/PA642: SB-714; HB-311 SB-279 405/1506.3: 89/PA704:	HB-815 SB-1184; HB-195 405/1506.1: 89/PA642: SB-714; HB-311 SB-279 405/1506.3: 89/PA704:		
405/1506.1: 89/PA642: SB-714; HB-311 SB-279 405/1506.3: 89/PA704:	405/1506.1: 89/PA642: SB-714; HB-311 SB-279 405/1506.3: 89/PA704:		SB-1184; HB-195
405/1506.3: 89/PA704:	405/1506.3: 89/PA704:	<i>405/1506.1:</i>	89/PA642:
405/1506.3: 89/PA704:	405/1506.3: 89/PA704:	SB-714; HB-311	SB-279
CD 714, HD 211 412 CD 244	SB-714; HB-311, 612 SB-366	<i>405/1506.3:</i>	89/PA704:
SB-714; RB-311, 012 SB-300		SB-714; HB-311, 612	SB-366

INDEX TO SPONSORS SENATE

BERMAN, ARTHUR L. SENATOR (9TH DIST. DEM)	
\$DNR—JACKSON PARK PIER	SB-1184
ADOPTION—NOTICE TO PARENTS	SB-0619
ALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERS	SB-0327
AMMUNITION TAX ACTASSAULT—HANDGUN LIABILITY ACT	SB-0441
ASSAULT—HANDGUN LIABILITT ACT	5B- 0442
BOARD OF ACCOUNTING EXAMINERSCHI SCHOOLS—GENDER NEUTRAL	SD- 0463 SD 0746
CHICAGO SCHOOLS—LSC TRAINING	SR-0421
CIV PRO—LIMITATIONS—ATTORNEYS	
COMMISSION ON STATUS OF WOMEN	SB-0627
CRIM CD—FIREARMS—LIABILITY	SB-0440
CRIM CD—WORDS AND PHRASES—TECH	SB-0912
CRIM PRO—EXECUTE DEATH SENT	SB-0393
CT OF CLAIMS ACT—CLAIMS	SB-0942
DPA-MEDICAL ASSISTANCE-TECH	SB-0822
ED LAB RELA—BARGAINABLE MATTER	SB-0241
EDUCATION FINANCE REFORM ACT	SB-0975
ELEC CD—APPLICATION FOR BALLOT	SB-0231
ELEC CD—STRAIGHT PARTY VOTING	SB-0470
ELEC CD—STRAIGHT PTY VOTE—CNTY	SB-0471
ELECTRIC UTILITY COMPETITION	SB-1083
EPA—BROWNFIELDS PROGRAM	SB-0939
HEALTH CARE LIENS—MAXIMUM	SB-1248
HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY	SB-0457
HOME—DELIVERED MEALS	SB-0443
INC TAX—ENVIRONMENTAL CREDIT	SB-0969
INC TX—ADOPT A SCHOOL CR	SB-0045
INC TX—NET INCOME—TECHINC TX—NET LOSSES—TECHNICAL	5B- 0025
INC TV DENT CREDIT	3D-0903
INC TX—RENT CREDITINC TX—STANDARD EXEMPTION—CPI	SB 0620
INCOME TX—INDEX PERSONAL EXEMP	SB-0306
INTER GOVT COMM—GRNTS—MANDATES	SR_0887
JUVENILE TOBACCO PREVENT	SB-0958
LOTTERY—TECHNICAL	SB-0917
MASTECTOMY—INPATIENT CARE	
MUNICD—TIF—PROJECT COSTS—TECH	SB-0977
PEN CD-VETS-SEC 415-ACCOUNTING	
POST—MASTECTOMY HOSPITAL STAY	SB-0711
PROP TX—REASSESS DISASTER—TECH	SB-0923
PROP TX—REASSESS DISASTER—TECH	SB-0984
PUB AID—HUNGER PREVENTION—TECH	
RAINY DAY EDUC FIRST ACT	SB-0826
RET OCC TX - EXEMPTION NUM-TECH	SB-0623
RIVERBOAT—ADMISSION & WAGER TX	
SALE OF TOBACCO MINORS ACT SCH CD—ATTENDANCE	
SCH CD—ATTENDANCESCH CD—IEP PROGRAM OPTIONS	
SCH CD—IEF FROGRAM OF HONSSCH CD—MANDATE WAIVER HEARINGS	SB-0004
SCH CD—SPC ED FEDERAL FUNDS	SB-1072
SCH CD—SPEC ED BEHAVIORL POLIC	SB-1070
SCH CD—STATE CLAIMS—TECHNICAL	
SCH CD—TECHNOLOGY NETWORK	SB-0226
SCHOOL CODE—TECHNICALSCHOOL CODE—TECHNICAL	SB-0420
SCHOOL CODE—TECHNICAL	SB-0726
SCHOOL CODE—TECHNICAL	SB-0727
SCHOOL CODE—TECHNICAL	SB-0825
SCHOOL CONSTRCTION BONDS—INDEX	SB-0888
SCHOOL FINANCE—PROP TAX LEVY	
ST FINANCE—TITLE—TECHNICAL	SB-0982
USE TX — MOT VEH RETAILER — TECH OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	SB-0983
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE SENATE BILL: 320, 438, 484, 705, 847, 1200	D D I BEKMAN
HOUSE BILL: 320, 438, 484, 703, 847, 1200 HOUSE BILL: 23, 107, 126, 154, 190, 289, 354, 448, 452, 62	6 654 740 741 202 001
982, 1227, 1266, 1301, 1324, 1428, 1585, 1640, 1691, 1702	u, uur, 14u, 141, 090, 901 1 2030-2150-2200
SENATE RESOLUTION: 7, 24, 29	, 2030, 2130, 2200
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18	

BERMAN, ARTHUR L. SENATOR (9TH DIST. DEM)—Cont. SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 30, 41

BOMKE, LARRY, K., SENATOR (50TH DIST. REP)	
\$OCE—GOVT SERVICE AGENCIES	SB-1164
\$OCE—SIU	SB-1155
\$OCE—U OF I	SB-1154
CHILD CARE INST-LIC CHG-NOTICE	SB-1030
ED LAB RELA—BARGAINING UNITS	SB-0439
FRIVOLOUS LAWSUITS—PRISONR PAY	SB-0381
HEALTH INS PORTABILITY	SB-0802
ILL PREPAID TUITION ACT	SB-0878
INSURANCE CODE—DOMESTIC ABUSE	SB-0490
PEN CD—IMRF—EARLY RETIREMENT	
PEN CD—ST EMPL—RETIREMENT INCR	
PEN CD—ST EMPL—SURVIVOR INCR	SB-0907
PEN CD—ST EMPLOYEE SERVICE	
PUB AID—PROPERTY TRANSFERS	SB-0860
PUBLIC EMPLOYEE PENSION EQUITY	SB-0003
SCH CD—EDUCATION JOINT AGREE	
SENIOR HOMESTEAD EXEMPT—CPI	SB-0164
UNIV OF ILLINOIS—TECHNICAL	SB-0877
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	BY BOMKE
SENATE BILL: 5, 6, 7, 9, 172, 210, 258	
HOUSE BILL: 110, 558, 651, 653, 807, 1302, 1337, 1485, 1784,	2225
SENATE RESOLUTION: 53	
BOWLES, EVELYN, M. SENATOR (56TH DIST. DEM)	
\$OCE—SIU	SB-1155
BURIAL-PRE NEED CONTRACTS-BOOK	SB-0165
CATFISH LENGTH—OHIO RIVER	
COAL DEVELOPMENT BOARD MEMBERS	
COMMUNITY COLLEGE HEALTH INSUR	SB-0423
CRIM CD—ENDANGERING CHILD	SB-0340
ELEC CD—CNTY OFFCR—VACANCY—NOM	SB-0617
ELEC CD—COMPUTER REGSTR FILES	
ELEC CD—VACANCY IN NOMINATION	
ELEC CD—1998 AUGUST PRIMARY	SB-0078
FIREWORKS USE ACT—LICENSE	SB-1212
FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC	SB-0080
INSURANCE CD—ORGAN TRANSPLANTS	SB-1047
JUV CT—TEEN COURT	5B-01/1
LIVESTOCK ACTS—INCLUDE RATITESMORTGAGE SALE NOTIFICATION ACT	
NURSING HOME PNEUMONIA SHOTS	SD-0021
PEN CD—FLAT RATE ETC	
PEN CD—UNIV—OPTIONAL RET PROG	SB-0237
REGISTRATION PLATE REPLACEMENT	
SCH CD—STATE AID—EAV ADJUST	
STORMWATER MANAGEMENT—CONTROL	SB-1120
TELEPHONE SOLICITATION—STOP	SB-0663
UNEMPLOY INS—PHOTOGRAPHER	SB-0027
VEH CD—REPOSSESS TITLE—TECH	SB-0891
VEH CD—UNCLAIMED VEH—TECHNICAL	SB-0890
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	
SENATE BILL: 271, 307, 432, 433, 438, 450, 517, 592, 599, 605,	698, 1052, 1053, 1054,
1055, 1056, 1057, 1058, 1059, 1224	
HOUSE BILL: 28, 106, 142, 144, 149, 251, 281, 316, 472, 604, 604, 604, 604, 604, 604, 604, 604	
968, 994, 1001, 1050, 1141, 1255, 1347, 1612, 1668, 1678, 16	91, 2210
SENATE RESOLUTION: 57 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 1	
SERVITE JOHAL RESOLUTION: 1	
BURZYNSKI, J. BRADLEY SENATOR (35TH DIST. REP)	
SOCE—NORTHERN IL UNIV	SB-1157
SOCE—NORTHERN IL UNIVBARBER—COSMET—EXCEPTIONS	SB-0859
\$OCE—NORTHERN IL UNIV BARBER—COSMET—EXCEPTIONSCD CORR—ELECTRONC MONITOR—COST	SB-0859 SB-0112
\$OCE—NORTHERN IL UNIV BARBER—COSMET—EXCEPTIONSCD CORR—ELECTRONC MONITOR—COST CNTY CD—CNTY BD QUALIFICATIONS	SB-0859 SB-0112 SB-0111
\$OCE—NORTHERN IL UNIV BARBER—COSMET—EXCEPTIONSCD CORR—ELECTRONC MONITOR—COST	SB-0859 SB-0112 SB-0111 SB-1110

BURZYNSKI, J. BRADLEY SENATOR (35TH DIST. REP)—Cont.	
CRIM CD—INVOLNTRY MANSLAUGHTER	. SB-0109
DPR DENTIST NO RANDOM AUDIT	. SB-0786
ELEC CD—REVOKE SIGN—NOTARIZE	. SB-1210
ELECT CD—PETITIONS—SIGNATURES	. SB-0173
HUMAN CLONING—BAN	. SB-1243
INS CD LOSS OF TIME—TECHNICAL	. SB-0468
INS CD PREMIUM ESTMT—TECHNICAL	. SB-0467
INSURANCE CODE—DOMESTIC ABUSE	
JUDGE—ADD 1—17TH CIRCUIT	. SB-0473
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TEHNICAL	. SB-0120
LICENSING ACTS—SUNSET	. SB-0857
LIQUOR ACT—MAIL ORDER LIQUOR	. SB-0407
LOC GOVT DEBT—ALTERNATE BONDS	
LOCAL OPTION SCH DIST INC TAX	. SB-0363
LOTTERY ACT—TECHNICALNIU TRUSTEE—EMINENT DOMAIN	. SB-0479
OPTOMETRIST—CLIN LAB EXAMS	. SD-0770
OPTOMETRIST—CLIN LAB EXAMSOPTOMETRIST—INCORP—FEES	. 3D-0901 SD 0002
OPTOMETRIST—INCORP—FEESOPTOMETRIST—ORDERS—PT CARE	. 3D-0902 SD 0610
PEN CD—DNST TEACH—EXPAND BOARD	. 3D-0010 CD 0145
PEN CD—IMRF—EARLY RETIREMENT	
PEN CD—IMRF—MILITARY SERVICE	SR-0273
PHYS ASSIST ACT—PRESCRIPTIONS	SR-0221
PODIAT MED PRAC—SUNSET EXTEND	CR_0858
PRIV DET—ALARM—ADVERTISING	SD-0030 SR-0108
PROP TX—SPEC SVC AREA—PETITION	
PROPERTY RIGHTS PRESERVATION	SR-1111
PURCHASING—RENOVATION EXPENSES	SB-0500
REGULATORY IMPACTS ACT	SB-1112
ROCKFORD ARMORY—REVERTER	
SPEECH-LANG-SUNSET EXTENSION	. SB-0611
STATE REV SHARING ACT—PROP TAX	
TORT IMM-EQUITY-BONDS-TAXES	SB-0562
VEH CD—SCHOOL BUS—FINGERPRINT	SB-0163
VEH CD-TRUCK WEIGHT-80,000 LBS	
VEH CD-VEH LENGTH-TECHNICAL	SB-1031
VEH CD-VEH WEIGHT-SCALE	SB-1042
VEH CD-WEIGH TRUCK-15 MINUTES	SB-0813
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED B	Y BURZYNSKI
SENATE BILL: 6, 9, 164, 210, 381, 711, 802, 878	114 1004 1004 1054
HOUSE BILL: 248, 251, 265, 427, 630, 689, 860, 995, 1188, 12	(10, 1286, 1296, 1354,
1388, 1457, 1631	
SENATE RESOLUTION: 83 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5	
HOUSE JOHNI RESOLUTION: 3	
BUTLER, MARTIN J. SENATOR (28TH DIST. REP)	
\$LT GOVERNOR—FY97	SB-1145
AERONAUTICS ACT—DEF—TECHNICAL	SB-1018
BOAT SAFETY—UNDER THE INFLUENC	
CABLE TV—JUST COMPENSATION	SB-0691
CHARITABLE CORP IMMUNITY ACT	SB-0546
CHILD LABOR LAW—PARK DISTRICTS	SB-0476
CIV PRO—QUICK TAKE—PROSPECT	
CRIM CD—FIREARMS TRACINGCRIM CD—INVOLNTRY MANSLAUGHTER	5B-0550
ELEC CD—VTNG ASSTNCE—INSTRCNSELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS	5D-0432 SB-0500
ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS	
	SB-1044
ELECT CD-INDIVIDUAL CONTRIBUTS	SB-1044 SB-1108
ELECT CD—INDIVIDUAL CONTRIBUTSLIQUOR—SIGNS—ADVERTISEMENTS	SB-1044 SB-1108 SB-0664
ELECT CD—INDIVIDUAL CONTRIBUTSLIQUOR—SIGNS—ADVERTISEMENTSMETRO WATER—ELEC SIGN—BONDS	SB-1044 SB-1108 SB-0664 SB-0435
ELECT CD—INDIVIDUAL CONTRIBUTSLIQUOR—SIGNS—ADVERTISEMENTSMETRO WATER—ELEC SIGN—BONDSMUNI CD—ANNEX—ZONING CATEGORY	SB-1044 SB-1108 SB-0664 SB-0435 SB-0106
ELECT CD—INDIVIDUAL CONTRIBUTS	SB-1044 SB-1108 SB-0664 SB-0435 SB-0106 SB-0437
ELECT CD—INDIVIDUAL CONTRIBUTSLIQUOR—SIGNS—ADVERTISEMENTSMETRO WATER—ELEC SIGN—BONDSMUNI CD—ANNEX—ZONING CATEGORY	SB-1044 SB-1108 SB-0664 SB-0435 SB-0106 SB-0437 SB-0103

BUTLER, MARTIN J. SENATOR (28TH DIST. REP)—Cont.	
RISK MANGEMENT—DEPOSIT—FUNDS	SB-0693
SAN DIST—BID—INSURANCE—DISCHRG	SB-0104
ST BD ELEC—CERTIFICATION	
ST COMP—LOC GOVT—AUDIT	
ST MANDATES—EXEMPTION PROCESS	SB-0692
TITLE INSURANCE ACT—HOME RULE	SB-0591
TORT IMMUNITY - VOLUNTEERS	SB-0865
TREAS—PUBLIC FUND—AGENCY	SB-0589
TWP CD-PRIMARY HEALTH CARE	
UNEMPLOY INS-SCH CROSS GUARD	SB-0434
VEH CD—GRADE CROSSING—BRUSH	SB-1250
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	D BY BUTLER
SENATE BILL: 753, 1232	
HOUSE BILL: 192, 234, 272, 275, 468, 561, 644, 672, 729	, 1223, 1250, 1311, 1327
<i>1418, 1500, 1696</i>	
CARROLL HOWARD W. CENATOR OTH DICT DENG	
CARROLL, HOWARD W. SENATOR (8TH DIST. DEM)	SD 1176
\$BOARD OF HIGHER EDUCATION	5B-1170
\$EPA—GREAT LAKES PROT FUND	
\$OCE—DCORR \$VETERANS AFFAIRS	
\$VIOLENCE PREVENTION AUTH COLLATERAL PRO—REASONABLE COST	3B-1123
CONSUMER LATE PAYMENT ACT	
CONTRACTS—SIGNATURES—\$250,000	3D-0401 SR-0777
CRIM CD & CD CORR—SEX OFFENSES	
CRIME VICTIMS COMP—VIOLENT CRI	
CRM CD-DOMESTIC BATTERY	
CT OF CLAIMS ACT—CLAIMS	
DOT—REPORTING REQUIREMENTS	
ELEC CD—MAIL VOTE—NONPARTSN	5050-05 SB-0006
GRANT-LOAN ADMIN EXPENSE ACT	
HEIMLICH—PARENTS OF NEWBORNS	
INC TX—MNTL HLTH—CANCR—CHKOFF	
JUVENILE COURT ACT—TECHNICAL	CB-0363
MEDICAID COST SAVNG—AWARD PRGM	SR-0114
PUB UTIL METERS—TECHNICAL	
PUBLIC UTILITIES—TECHNICAL	SR-0070
RET OCC TX—ONE DAY MORATORIUM	
SCHOOL CODE—TECHNICAL	SB-0864
SCHOOL CONSTRCTION BONDS—INDEX	SB-0888
SR CIT—DISABLED—INCOME LIMIT	SB-0503
SR CITS—PHARMACEUTICAL ASSIT	SB-0909
ST FIN-EXCESS FED GRANT FUND	SB-0961
ST GIFT BAN—ETHICS ACT	SB-1198
ST GIFT BAN—ETHICS ACTST MANDATES—EFF DATE—TECHNICAL	SB-0980
ST PROMPT PAY—MEDICAID	
STATE REV SHARING ACT—PROP TAX	SB-0038
VEH CD-DISABLED PLATE-FRAUD	SB-0951
VEH CD-DISABLED-PLATES-PARKING	SB-0967
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	D BY CARROLL
SENATE BILL: 76, 320, 822, 823, 847	
HOUSE BILL: 94, 111, 126, 127, 157, 163, 182, 271, 314, 32	1, 354, 362, 368, 381, 661
723, 752, 861, 925, 951, 977, 1046, 1093, 1207, 1249, 125	4, 1298, 1303, 1418, 1426
1446, 1486, 1533, 1548, 1614, 1627, 1633, 2067, 2122, 223	32, 2287
SENATE RESOLUTION: 68, 73, 87	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18	
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 1, 24	
CLAVRODNE ID II IAMES E SENATODISTU DIST DE	Mr. v
CLAYBORNE, JR., II, JAMES, F. SENATOR (57TH DIST. DEI SOCE—DEPT PROFESSIONAL REG	
SOCE—IL COMMUNITY COLLEGE BD	
BUILDING REQUIREMENTS COMM	
CATFISH LENGTH—OHIO RIVER	SR_0020
COMM COLLEGE—FULL TIME FACULTY	SR-0220
EPA—BROWNFIELDS PROGRAM	
FLEEING POLICE—PENALTY—SEIZURE	SR_0232
I D CARD—SIZE	

CLAYBORNE, JR., II, JAMES, F. SENATOR (57TH DIST. DEM.	—Cont.
IL NURSING ACT—SUNSET	SB-0605
INC TX—ADOPT A SCHOOL CR	SB-0645
INCOME TX—INDEX PERSONAL EXEMP	SB-0396
INS COVER OFF-LABEL DRUG USE	SB-0447
INS REQUIRED ANNUAL EXAMINATIO	
MANAGED CARE PATIENT RIGHTS	SB-0705
OCC & USE—AVIATION FUEL—EXEMPT	SB-0549
PENCD-DNST POL & FIRE-INVSTMTS	SB-0097
STORMWATER MANAGEMENT—CONTROL	
TWP CD—PRIMARY HEALTH CARE	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED SENATE BILL: 438, 592	BICLAIBORNE
HOUSE BILL: 23, 140, 265, 281, 314, 794, 795, 796, 1197, 1	1254 1255 1430 1513
1589, 1881, 1909	254, 1255, 1455, 1515,
SENATE RESOLUTION: 7, 25, 64, 65, 66, 96, 101, 102, 105, 1	13 114 115 137
	15, 111, 115, 157
COLLINS, EARLEAN SENATOR (4TH DIST. DEM)	
AFDC RECIPIENTS	SB-0884
ALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERS	
CIRCUIT CTS—JUDGES—COOK CTY	
CIV PRO—FORCIBLE ENTRY—DETAINR	SB-0278
CRIMCD—OBSTRUCTNG JUSTICE—TECH	
DCFS PAY HLTH INS FOR ADOPTEES	
ELEC CD—ABSENTEE—PRHBT ASSISTELEC CD—CONTRIB—HEARING—TECH	
ELEC CD—CONTRIB—TIEARING—TECH	
GOVT ETHICS—TITLE—TECHNICAL	SR_0032
HLTH CARE PLANS—POINT—SERVICE	SR-0275
HLTH CARE—EMERGENCY SERVICES	SB-0277
HMO-DISCLOSE-POS-UTILIZ-REVIEW	SB-0276
HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY	
INC TX—WELFARE TO WORK CREDIT	SB-0965
INS COVER ADOPTED CHILDREN	SB-0033
INS POINT OF SERVICE OPTION	
MEDICAID—JOB PROGRAMS—TECH	
MEDICAID—VENDORS—TECHNICAL	SB-0879
PUB AID CONTRCT CMPLIANCE—TECH	SB-0880
PUB AID—JOB DEVELOPMENT—TECH	SB-0883
PUBLIC AID—JOBS—LITERACY—TECH	
ST COMP-LOC GOVT-AUDIT	
UCC BAD CHECK FEEOTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	
SENATE BILL: 723	DI COLLANS
HOUSE BILL: 183, 190, 473, 601, 2081	
SENATE RESOLUTION: 132	
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 39	
COONING DANGENATION (ACTION DECT. DED)	
CRONIN, DAN SENATOR (39TH DIST. REP) ADOPT—CONFID INTERMEDIARY	SB-0530
ADOPTION—TIME OF CONSENT—TECH	SB-0384
CHARITABLE CORP IMMUNITY ACT	
CHI SCHOOLS—TCHR PAY—FISCAL YR	
CNTY CD-LW LBRY-DISBURSE FEE	
COLLECTION ACT—COMPT—OFFSET	
COMM COLL—ENERGY CONSERVATION	
CONTRACT INTEREST—GOVT OFFICER	SB-0270
CRIM CD—ENDANGERING CHILD	
CRIM CD—FIREARMS TRACINGDEPT—HLTH—IMMUNIZATIONS—TECH	SB-0550
DEPT-HLTH-IMMUNIZATIONS-TECH	SB-0706
DISSECTION ALTERNATIVES ACT	SB-0271
DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS	
EDUCATION REFORM ACT OF 1997	
EDUCATIONAL CHOICE ACT	SB-0303
EQUITABLE CONSTRUCTION ACTFOSTER PLACEMNT—CONFIDENTIALTY	3B- U/U/
HEALTH BENEFIT DENIAL NOTICES	
HOTEL TAX—LOCAL TOURISM FUND	
IL NURSE ACT—DRUG USE—TREATMNT	SB-0608
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	

CRONIN, DAN SENATOR (39TH DIST. REP)—Cont.	
IL NURSING ACT—DEFINITIONS	SB-0609
INC TX-EDUCATION EXPENSE CRDT	
INC TX—RESIDENTIAL CREDIT	SB-1232
ISAC-INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS	
JUV CT—SUPPRT LIABILITY—WAIVER	
LOC GOV—GOV EMPLOYEES—TORT IMM	
LOCAL OPTION SCH DIST INC TAX	
MANAGED CARE PATIENT RIGHTS MECH LIEN—NOTICE OF COMMENCMNT	
MUNI CD—HOTEL TAX—TECHNICAL	3D-0706
MUNI CD—HOTEL TX—TECHNICAL	SR_0736
MUNI OFFICER—CONFLICT OF INT	
PEN CD—DNST POL—MARRY IN RETMT	
PUB COMM COLL—ST BD GRANTS	SB-0848
SCH CD—COMMN SCH FUND—TECH	SB-0720
SCH CD—CROSSING GUARDS	
SCH CD-DUE PROCESS-TECHNICAL	
SCH CD-TECHNOLOGY NETWORK	SB-0226
SCHCD-ALTERNATIVE TEACHER CERT	SB-0557
SCHOOL CODE—TECHNICAL	SB-0222
SCHOOLS-AID-SUPPLEMENT GRANTS	SB-1246
SEX OFFENDER DEFINE & REGSTRTN	SB-0172
VEH CD-SPEED LIMIT-SCHOOL ZONE	SB-0086
VEH CD-TARPS	SB-0344
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR	ED BY CRONIN
SENATE BILL: 753, 909	
HOUSE BILL: 46, 61, 70, 82, 202, 383, 400, 401, 449, 535, 6	626, 643, 752, 754, 898, 999,
1005, 1197, 1211, 1254, 1433, 1520, 1640, 1651, 1685, 17	/05, 1779, 1802, 1805, 2030
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 23, 27, 28	•
CULLERTON, JOHN J. SENATOR (6TH DIST. DEM)	
\$EPA-GREAT LAKES PROT FUND	SB-1200
\$HUMAN SERVICES	SR_0410
PITUMAN SERVICES	
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION	SB-0600
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATIONALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERS	SB-0600 SB-0327
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATIONALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERSCHILD RESTRAINT—AGE 16	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATIONALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERSCHILD RESTRAINT—AGE 16CIV ADIM CD—TITLE—TECHNICAL	
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATIONALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERSCHILD RESTRAINT—AGE 16CIV ADIM CD—TITLE—TECHNICALCIV PRO—CONDO—EVICTION NOTICE	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037 SB-1036
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037 SB-1036 SB-0602
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037 SB-1036 SB-0602 SB-0849
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037 SB-1036 SB-0602 SB-0849 SB-0465
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037 SB-1036 SB-0602 SB-0849 SB-0845
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERS CHILD RESTRAINT—AGE 16 CIV ADIM CD—TITLE—TECHNICAL CIV PRO—CONDO—EVICTION NOTICE CIV PRO—CONDOMINIUMS—TENANTS CIV PRO—COSTS—POOR PERSONS CIV PRO—JURIES—TECHNICAL CIV PRO—TENANCY—DEFRAUD—CREDIT CNTY CD—ST ATTNY—POWERS—TECH COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037 SB-1036 SB-0602 SB-0849 SB-0465 SB-0845 SB-0845 SB-0845
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERS CHILD RESTRAINT—AGE 16	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037 SB-1036 SB-0602 SB-0849 SB-0465 SB-0845 SB-0516 SB-0634
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERS CHILD RESTRAINT—AGE 16	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037 SB-1036 SB-0602 SB-0849 SB-0465 SB-0845 SB-0516 SB-0634 SB-0634
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERS CHILD RESTRAINT—AGE 16	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037 SB-1036 SB-0602 SB-0849 SB-0465 SB-0845 SB-0516 SB-0634 SB-0844 SB-038
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERS CHILD RESTRAINT—AGE 16	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037 SB-1036 SB-0602 SB-0849 SB-0465 SB-0845 SB-0845 SB-0845 SB-0845 SB-0846 SB-0846 SB-0846 SB-0846 SB-0846 SB-0846 SB-0846 SB-0846
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERS CHILD RESTRAINT—AGE 16	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037 SB-1036 SB-0602 SB-0849 SB-0465 SB-0845 SB-0845 SB-0845 SB-0846 SB-0516 SB-0840 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0119
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERS CHILD RESTRAINT—AGE 16	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037 SB-1036 SB-0602 SB-0849 SB-0465 SB-0845 SB-0845 SB-0845 SB-0846 SB-0516 SB-0840 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0119
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERS CHILD RESTRAINT—AGE 16	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037 SB-1036 SB-0602 SB-0849 SB-0465 SB-0845 SB-0845 SB-0845 SB-0846 SB-0516 SB-0840 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0119
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERS CHILD RESTRAINT—AGE 16	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037 SB-1036 SB-0602 SB-0849 SB-0516 SB-0845 SB-0845 SB-0845 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-019 SB-0550 SB-0550 SB-0440
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERS CHILD RESTRAINT—AGE 16	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037 SB-1036 SB-0602 SB-0849 SB-0849 SB-0465 SB-0845 SB-0845 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0550 SB-0440 SB-0488 SB-0488
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERS CHILD RESTRAINT—AGE 16 CIV ADIM CD—TITLE—TECHNICAL CIV PRO—CONDO—EVICTION NOTICE CIV PRO—CONDOMINIUMS—TENANTS CIV PRO—COSTS—POOR PERSONS CIV PRO—JURIES—TECHNICAL CIV PRO—JURIES—TECHNICAL CIV PRO—TENANCY—DEFRAUD—CREDIT CNTY CD—ST ATTNY—POWERS—TECH COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG CONDO ACT—SUBMIT PROPERTY—TECH CONDOMINIUM PROP—ASSOC BD—FINE COOPERATIVE ACT—EXCEPTIONS CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES CRIM CD—BAN ASSAULT WEAPONS CRIM CD—FIREARMS TRACING CRIM CD—FIREARMS—LIABILITY CRIM CD—SALE OF FIREARMS CRIM ID & CRIM CD—FIREARMS CRIM ID & CRIM CD—FIREARMS	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037 SB-1036 SB-0602 SB-0849 SB-0656 SB-0845 SB-0845 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-019 SB-0550 SB-0440 SB-0988 SB-0988 SB-0461 SB-189
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERS CHILD RESTRAINT—AGE 16 CIV ADIM CD—TITLE—TECHNICAL CIV PRO—CONDO—EVICTION NOTICE CIV PRO—CONDOMINIUMS—TENANTS CIV PRO—COSTS—POOR PERSONS CIV PRO—JURIES—TECHNICAL CIV PRO—JURIES—TECHNICAL CIV PRO—TENANCY—DEFRAUD—CREDIT CNTY CD—ST ATTNY—POWERS—TECH COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG CONDO ACT—SUBMIT PROPERTY—TECH CONDOMINIUM PROP—ASSOC BD—FINE COOPERATIVE ACT—EXCEPTIONS CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES CRIM CD—BAN ASSAULT WEAPONS CRIM CD—FIREARMS TRACING CRIM CD—FIREARMS—LIABILITY CRIM CD—SALE OF FIREARMS CRIM ID & CRIM CD—FIREARMS	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037 SB-1036 SB-0602 SB-0849 SB-0845 SB-0845 SB-0845 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-019 SB-050 SB-0440 SB-0440 SB-0461 SB-1189 SB-0921
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERS CHILD RESTRAINT—AGE 16 CIV ADIM CD—TITLE—TECHNICAL CIV PRO—CONDO—EVICTION NOTICE CIV PRO—CONDOMINIUMS—TENANTS CIV PRO—COSTS—POOR PERSONS CIV PRO—JURIES—TECHNICAL CIV PRO—TENANCY—DEFRAUD—CREDIT CNTY CD—ST ATTNY—POWERS—TECH COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG CONDO ACT—SUBMIT PROPERTY—TECH CONDOMINIUM PROP—ASSOC BD—FINE COOPERATIVE ACT—EXCEPTIONS CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES CRIM CD—ARMOR PIERCING BULLETS CRIM CD—BAN ASSAULT WEAPONS CRIM CD—FIREARMS—LIABILITY CRIM CD—NEGLIGENCE—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—SALE OF FIREARMS CRIM ID & CRIM CD—FIREARMS CRIM PRO—CLOSED CIRCUIT TV CRIM PRO—PEACE OFFICER—TECH	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037 SB-1036 SB-0602 SB-0849 SB-0665 SB-0845 SB-0845 SB-0844 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-019 SB-050 SB-0440 SB-088 SB-0888 SB-0988 SB-0988 SB-0987
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERS CHILD RESTRAINT—AGE 16	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037 SB-1036 SB-0602 SB-0849 SB-0655 SB-0845 SB-0845 SB-0844 SB-0138 SB-1038 SB-1038 SB-1038 SB-1038 SB-1038 SB-1038 SB-1038 SB-1189 SB-0440 SB-0988 SB-0440 SB-0988 SB-0461 SB-1189 SB-0921 SB-0987 SB-0636
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERS CHILD RESTRAINT—AGE 16	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037 SB-1036 SB-0602 SB-0849 SB-0655 SB-0845 SB-0634 SB-0634 SB-0107
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERS CHILD RESTRAINT—AGE 16	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037 SB-1036 SB-0602 SB-0849 SB-0465 SB-0845 SB-0516 SB-0844 SB-0107
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERS CHILD RESTRAINT—AGE 16 CIV ADIM CD—TITLE—TECHNICAL CIV PRO—CONDO—EVICTION NOTICE CIV PRO—CONDOMINIUMS—TENANTS CIV PRO—COSTS—POOR PERSONS CIV PRO—JURIES—TECHNICAL CIV PRO—JURIES—TECHNICAL CIV PRO—TENANCY—DEFRAUD—CREDIT CNTY CD—ST ATTNY—POWERS—TECH COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG CONDO ACT—SUBMIT PROPERTY—TECH CONDOMINIUM PROP—ASSOC BD—FINE COOPERATIVE ACT—EXCEPTIONS CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES CRIM CD—BAN ASSAULT WEAPONS CRIM CD—FIREARMS TRACING CRIM CD—FIREARMS TRACING CRIM CD—SALE OF FIREARMS CRIM ID & CRIM CD—FIREARMS CRIM ID & CRIM CD—FIREARMS CRIM ID & CRIM CD—FIREARMS CRIM PRO—CLOSED CIRCUIT TV CRIM PRO—PEACE OFFICER—TECH CRIM PRO—PUBLIC DEFENDER. CUSTODY—MODIFICATION—TECHNICAL DMHDD—CLOSED CIRCUIT TV DUI BLOOD ALCOHOL LEVEL	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037 SB-1036 SB-0602 SB-0849 SB-0845 SB-0845 SB-0845 SB-0844 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-019 SB-0500 SB-0440 SB-0500 SB-0440 SB-08461 SB-0888 SB-0880
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERS CHILD RESTRAINT—AGE 16 CIV ADIM CD—TITLE—TECHNICAL CIV PRO—CONDO—EVICTION NOTICE CIV PRO—CONDOMINIUMS—TENANTS CIV PRO—COSTS—POOR PERSONS CIV PRO—JURIES—TECHNICAL CIV PRO—JURIES—TECHNICAL CIV PRO—JURIES—TECHNICAL CIV PRO—TENANCY—DEFRAUD—CREDIT CNTY CD—ST ATTNY—POWERS—TECH COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG CONDO ACT—SUBMIT PROPERTY—TECH CONDOMINIUM PROP—ASSOC BD—FINE COOPERATIVE ACT—EXCEPTIONS CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES CRIM CD—BAN ASSAULT WEAPONS CRIM CD—FIREARMS TRACING CRIM CD—FIREARMS—LIABILITY CRIM CD—SALE OF FIREARMS CRIM ID & CRIM CD—FIREARMS CRIM ID & CRIM CD—FIREARMS CRIM PRO—CLOSED CIRCUIT TV CRIM PRO—PEACE OFFICER—TECH CRIM PRO—PUBLIC DEFENDER CUSTODY—MODIFICATION—TECHNICAL DMHDD—CLOSED CIRCUIT TV DUI BLOOD ALCOHOL LEVEL ENTRY ADJOINING LAND—CONDOS.	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037 SB-1036 SB-0602 SB-0849 SB-0849 SB-0845 SB-0845 SB-0844 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-019 SB-050 SB-0440 SB-0440 SB-0440 SB-0440 SB-0440 SB-0888 SB-0440 SB-0888 SB-0988
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERS CHILD RESTRAINT—AGE 16 CIV ADIM CD—TITLE—TECHNICAL CIV PRO—CONDO—EVICTION NOTICE CIV PRO—CONDOMINIUMS—TENANTS CIV PRO—COSTS—POOR PERSONS CIV PRO—JURIES—TECHNICAL CIV PRO—TENANCY—DEFRAUD—CREDIT CNTY CD—ST ATTNY—POWERS—TECH COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG CONDO ACT—SUBMIT PROPERTY—TECH CONDOMINIUM PROP—ASSOC BD—FINE COOPERATIVE ACT—EXCEPTIONS CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES CRIM CD—ARMOR PIERCING BULLETS CRIM CD—BAN ASSAULT WEAPONS CRIM CD—FIREARMS TRACING CRIM CD—FIREARMS—LIABILITY CRIM CD—NEGLIGENCE—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—SALE OF FIREARMS CRIM ID & CRIM CD—FIREARMS CRIM ID & CRIM CD—FIREARMS CRIM PRO—CLOSED CIRCUIT TV CRIM PRO—PEACE OFFICER—TECH CRIM PRO—PUBLIC DEFENDER CUSTODY—MODIFICATION—TECHNICAL DMHDD—CLOSED CIRCUIT TV DUI BLOOD ALCOHOL LEVEL ENTRY ADJOINING LAND—CONDOS. FIREWORKS USE—INCLUDE SPARKLER	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037 SB-1036 SB-0602 SB-0849 SB-0662 SB-0845 SB-0845 SB-0844 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0117 SB-019 SB-050 SB-0440 SB-0840 SB-0840 SB-0850 SB-0840 SB-0888 SB-0841 SB-124 SB-0107
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERS CHILD RESTRAINT—AGE 16 CIV ADIM CD—TITLE—TECHNICAL CIV PRO—CONDO—EVICTION NOTICE CIV PRO—CONDOMINIUMS—TENANTS CIV PRO—COSTS—POOR PERSONS CIV PRO—JURIES—TECHNICAL CIV PRO—TENANCY—DEFRAUD—CREDIT CNTY CD—ST ATTNY—POWERS—TECH COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG CONDO ACT—SUBMIT PROPERTY—TECH CONDOMINIUM PROP—ASSOC BD—FINE COOPERATIVE ACT—EXCEPTIONS CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES CRIM CD—ARMOR PIERCING BULLETS CRIM CD—BAN ASSAULT WEAPONS CRIM CD—FIREARMS TRACING CRIM CD—FIREARMS—LIABILITY CRIM CD—NEGLIGENCE—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—SALE OF FIREARMS CRIM ID & CRIM CD—FIREARMS CRIM ID & CRIM CD—FIREARMS CRIM PRO—CLOSED CIRCUIT TV CRIM PRO—PUBLIC DEFENDER CUSTODY—MODIFICATION—TECHNICAL DMHDD—CLOSED CIRCUIT TV DUI BLOOD ALCOHOL LEVEL ENTRY ADJOINING LAND—CONDOS. FIREWORKS USE—INCLUDE SPARKLER	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037 SB-1036 SB-0602 SB-0849 SB-0662 SB-0849 SB-0465 SB-0844 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-01189 SB-0440 SB-088 SB-0461 SB-1189 SB-0987 SB-0987 SB-0418 SB-0850 SB-0418 SB-0008 SB-0008 SB-0008 SB-0126 SB-0126 SB-0126
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERS CHILD RESTRAINT—AGE 16	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037 SB-1036 SB-0602 SB-0849 SB-0655 SB-0845 SB-0634 SB-0634 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-019 SB-0550 SB-0440 SB-0450 SB-0450 SB-0450 SB-0450 SB-0450 SB-0450 SB-0450 SB-0408 SB-0408 SB-0408 SB-0408 SB-0450
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERS CHILD RESTRAINT—AGE 16 CIV ADIM CD—TITLE—TECHNICAL CIV PRO—CONDO—EVICTION NOTICE CIV PRO—CONDOMINIUMS—TENANTS CIV PRO—COSTS—POOR PERSONS CIV PRO—JURIES—TECHNICAL CIV PRO—TENANCY—DEFRAUD—CREDIT CNTY CD—ST ATTNY—POWERS—TECH COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG CONDO ACT—SUBMIT PROPERTY—TECH CONDOMINIUM PROP—ASSOC BD—FINE COOPERATIVE ACT—EXCEPTIONS CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES CRIM CD—ARMOR PIERCING BULLETS CRIM CD—BAN ASSAULT WEAPONS CRIM CD—FIREARMS TRACING CRIM CD—FIREARMS—LIABILITY CRIM CD—NEGLIGENCE—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—SALE OF FIREARMS CRIM ID & CRIM CD—FIREARMS CRIM ID & CRIM CD—FIREARMS CRIM PRO—CLOSED CIRCUIT TV CRIM PRO—PUBLIC DEFENDER CUSTODY—MODIFICATION—TECHNICAL DMHDD—CLOSED CIRCUIT TV DUI BLOOD ALCOHOL LEVEL ENTRY ADJOINING LAND—CONDOS. FIREWORKS USE—INCLUDE SPARKLER	SB-0600 SB-0327 SB-0166 SB-0989 SB-1037 SB-1036 SB-0602 SB-0849 SB-0662 SB-0845 SB-0845 SB-0845 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-019 SB-0550 SB-0440 SB-0550 SB-0440 SB-08461 SB-08461 SB-08461 SB-0888 SB-0440 SB-0880 SB-0880 SB-0880 SB-0880 SB-0880 SB-0880 SB-0880 SB-0488 SB-0408 SB-0408 SB-0408 SB-0408 SB-0408 SB-0472 SB-0950 SB-0448

HORSE RACING ACT—TECHNICAL	SB-0671
HUMAN RTS-SEXUAL ORIENTATION	
INS CD—GROUP VEHICLE POLICY	
INSURANCE CODE—TECHNICAL	SB-0913
INTEREST ACT CHARGES—TECHNICAL	SB-0670
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TECHNICAL JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TEHNICAL	SB-0724
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TEHNICAL	SB-0120
JUVENILE CT ACT—TECHNICAL	
MHDD CD-ELECTRO CONVULSIVE	
NIU TRUSTEE—EMINENT DOMAIN	
PEN CD—BENEFITS—POLICE & FIRE	
PEN CD-CHGO MUNICIPL-TECHNICAL	
PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—EARLY RETMT	
PEN CD—UNIV—OPTIONAL RET PROG	SB-0210
PEN CD-VETS-SEC 415-ACCOUNTING	
PEN CD—WORKERS COMP & OCC DIS	
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—RETMT DISCOUNT	
PENSION CD—STATE EMPLOYEES	
PRE-MARITAL EDUCATION PROGRAM	
PROBATION—DIVISION	SB-0460
PROPTX—EXEMPT SCHOOLS—TECH	
PUB AID—REPORT CRIMES	SB-1034
PUBLIC EMPLOYEE PENSION EQUITY	
SALES TX —TEXTBOOKS EXEMPT	
SCH BUS—CROSSING ARM—VIDEO	SB-0404
SCHL BUS CROSSING CONTROL ARMS	
TELECOM MUNI FEE FEE ACT	
TELECOM—MUNI MAINT FEE ACT	
TOBACCO—MINORS & SCHOOLSTORT IMMUNITY—PUBLIC PROPERTY	3D- 0309
VEH BUYER PROTECTION—USED VEH	5D-0643 CD 0672
VEH CD—ACCIDENT—DEATH—INJURY	3D-00/3
VEH CD—BIKE HELMETS FOR KIDS VEH CD—DRIV ABSTRACT—DUI DWLS	SD-0409 SD 0112
VEH CD—DKIV ABSIKACI—DUI DWLS	SD-0113 CD 0720
VEH CD—LOCAL TAX—HOME RULEVEH CD—RENTAL—COPY LICENSE	SD-0730 SD 0463
WHISTLEBLOWER—TECHNICAL	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	
SENATE BILL: 438, 878, 888	DI CULLERIUN
HOUSE BILL: 436, 676, 666 HOUSE BILL: 295, 353, 372, 409, 481, 568, 613, 615, 673, 72	0 750 760 027 1088
	9, 139, 100, 921, 1000,
1140, 1151, 1155, 1186, 1217, 1585, 1612, 1751, 2152	
SENATE RESOLUTION: 7, 28	
SENATE RESOLUTION: 7, 28 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30	
SENATE RESOLUTION: 7, 28	
SENATE RESOLUTION: 7, 28 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 39, 43 DEL VALLE, MIGUEL SENATOR (2ND DIST, DEM)	
SENATE RESOLUTION: 7, 28 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 39, 43 DEL VALLE, MIGUEL SENATOR (2ND DIST. DEM) ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION	SB-0600
SENATE RESOLUTION: 7, 28 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 39, 43 DEL VALLE, MIGUEL SENATOR (2ND DIST. DEM) ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION	SB-0053
SENATE RESOLUTION: 7, 28 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 39, 43 DEL VALLE, MIGUEL SENATOR (2ND DIST. DEM) ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION	SB-0053
SENATE RESOLUTION: 7, 28 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 39, 43 DEL VALLE, MIGUEL SENATOR (2ND DIST. DEM) ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION	SB-0053 SB-0202 SB-0218
SENATE RESOLUTION: 7, 28 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 39, 43 DEL VALLE, MIGUEL SENATOR (2ND DIST. DEM) ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ASSISTIVE TECHNOLOGY WARRANTY	SB-0053 SB-0202 SB-0218
SENATE RESOLUTION: 7, 28 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 39, 43 DEL VALLE, MIGUEL SENATOR (2ND DIST. DEM) ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION	SB-0053 SB-0202 SB-0218 SB-0445 SB-0487
SENATE RESOLUTION: 7, 28 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 39, 43 DEL VALLE, MIGUEL SENATOR (2ND DIST. DEM) ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ASSISTIVE TECHNOLOGY WARRANTY CD CORR—AGGRVTNG FACTOR—SENTNC CD CORR—SUBSTANCE ABUSE CIV PRO—COURT—LANG INTERPRETER DCCA—IDES—EMPLOYMNT COUNCIL DEPT HLTH—SHARE IMMUNIZE INFO.	SB-0053 SB-0202 SB-0218 SB-0445 SB-0487 SB-0330
SENATE RESOLUTION: 7, 28 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 39, 43 DEL VALLE, MIGUEL SENATOR (2ND DIST. DEM) ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ASSISTIVE TECHNOLOGY WARRANTY CD CORR—AGGRVTNG FACTOR—SENTNC CD CORR—SUBSTANCE ABUSE CIV PRO—COURT—LANG INTERPRETER DCCA—IDES—EMPLOYMNT COUNCIL DEPT HLTH—SHARE IMMUNIZE INFO. DHS—ASSISTIVE TECH CENTERS.	SB-0053 SB-0202 SB-0218 SB-0445 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-1084
SENATE RESOLUTION: 7, 28 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 39, 43 DEL VALLE, MIGUEL SENATOR (2ND DIST. DEM) ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ASSISTIVE TECHNOLOGY WARRANTY CD CORR—AGGRVTNG FACTOR—SENTNC CD CORR—SUBSTANCE ABUSE CIV PRO—COURT—LANG INTERPRETER DCCA—IDES—EMPLOYMNT COUNCIL DEPT HLTH—SHARE IMMUNIZE INFO DHS—ASSISTIVE TECH CENTERS DPA—AFDC—LEGAL IMMIGRANTS	SB-0053 SB-0202 SB-0218 SB-0445 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-1084 SB-0513
SENATE RESOLUTION: 7, 28 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 39, 43 DEL VALLE, MIGUEL SENATOR (2ND DIST. DEM) ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ASSISTIVE TECHNOLOGY WARRANTY CD CORR—AGGRVTNG FACTOR—SENTNC CD CORR—SUBSTANCE ABUSE CIV PRO—COURT—LANG INTERPRETER DCCA—IDES—EMPLOYMNT COUNCIL DEPT HLTH—SHARE IMMUNIZE INFO DHS—ASSISTIVE TECH CENTERS DPA—AFDC—LEGAL IMMIGRANTS DPA—MEDICAID—PURPOSE—TECHNICAL	SB-0053 SB-0202 SB-0218 SB-0445 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-1084 SB-0513 SB-0320
SENATE RESOLUTION: 7, 28 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 39, 43 DEL VALLE, MIGUEL SENATOR (2ND DIST. DEM) ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ASSISTIVE TECHNOLOGY WARRANTY CD CORR—AGGRVTNG FACTOR—SENTNC CD CORR—SUBSTANCE ABUSE CIV PRO—COURT—LANG INTERPRETER DCCA—IDES—EMPLOYMNT COUNCIL DEPT HLTH—SHARE IMMUNIZE INFO DHS—ASSISTIVE TECH CENTERS. DPA—AFDC—LEGAL IMMIGRANTS DPA—MEDICAID—PURPOSE—TECHNICAL ELEC CD—PRIMARY DATE	SB-0053 SB-0202 SB-0218 SB-0445 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-1084 SB-0513 SB-0320 SB-0040
SENATE RESOLUTION: 7, 28 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 39, 43 DEL VALLE, MIGUEL SENATOR (2ND DIST. DEM) ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ASSISTIVE TECHNOLOGY WARRANTY CD CORR—AGGRVTNG FACTOR—SENTNC CD CORR—SUBSTANCE ABUSE CIV PRO—COURT—LANG INTERPRETER DCCA—IDES—EMPLOYMNT COUNCIL DEPT HLTH—SHARE IMMUNIZE INFO DHS—ASSISTIVE TECH CENTERS. DPA—AFDC—LEGAL IMMIGRANTS DPA—MEDICAID—PURPOSE—TECHNICAL ELEC CD—PRIMARY DATE ELECTRIC UTILITY COMPETITION	SB-0053 SB-0202 SB-0218 SB-0445 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-1084 SB-0513 SB-0320 SB-0040 SB-1083
SENATE RESOLUTION: 7, 28 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 39, 43 DEL VALLE, MIGUEL SENATOR (2ND DIST. DEM) ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ASSISTIVE TECHNOLOGY WARRANTY CD CORR—AGGRVTNG FACTOR—SENTNC CD CORR—SUBSTANCE ABUSE CIV PRO—COURT—LANG INTERPRETER DCCA—IDES—EMPLOYMNT COUNCIL DEPT HLTH—SHARE IMMUNIZE INFO DHS—ASSISTIVE TECH CENTERS. DPA—AFDC—LEGAL IMMIGRANTS DPA—MEDICAID—PURPOSE—TECHNICAL ELEC CD—PRIMARY DATE ELECTRIC UTILITY COMPETITION FAMILY PRACTICE RESIDNCY LOANS	SB-0053 SB-0202 SB-0218 SB-0445 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-1084 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0320 SB-0320 SB-1083 SB-1083
SENATE RESOLUTION: 7, 28 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 39, 43 DEL VALLE, MIGUEL SENATOR (2ND DIST. DEM) ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ASSISTIVE TECHNOLOGY WARRANTY CD CORR—AGGRVTNG FACTOR—SENTNC CD CORR—SUBSTANCE ABUSE CIV PRO—COURT—LANG INTERPRETER DCCA—IDES—EMPLOYMNT COUNCIL DEPT HLTH—SHARE IMMUNIZE INFO DHS—ASSISTIVE TECH CENTERS. DPA—AFDC—LEGAL IMMIGRANTS DPA—MEDICAID—PURPOSE—TECHNICAL ELEC CD—PRIMARY DATE ELECTRIC UTILITY COMPETITION FAMILY PRACTICE RESIDNCY LOANS. HEALTH SECURITY ACT	SB-0053 SB-0202 SB-0218 SB-0445 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-1084 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0320 SB-0320 SB-1083 SB-1083
SENATE RESOLUTION: 7, 28 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 39, 43 DEL VALLE, MIGUEL SENATOR (2ND DIST. DEM) ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ASSISTIVE TECHNOLOGY WARRANTY CD CORR—AGGRVTNG FACTOR—SENTNC CD CORR—SUBSTANCE ABUSE CIV PRO—COURT—LANG INTERPRETER DCCA—IDES—EMPLOYMNT COUNCIL DEPT HLTH—SHARE IMMUNIZE INFO DHS—ASSISTIVE TECH CENTERS. DPA—AFDC—LEGAL IMMIGRANTS DPA—MEDICAID—PURPOSE—TECHNICAL ELEC CD—PRIMARY DATE ELECTRIC UTILITY COMPETITION FAMILY PRACTICE RESIDNCY LOANS HEALTH SECURITY ACT HEALTHY KIDS PLAN	SB-0053 SB-0202 SB-0218 SB-0445 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-1084 SB-0513 SB-0320 SB-0040 SB-1083 SB-1083 SB-0331 SB-0189 SB-0189
SENATE RESOLUTION: 7, 28 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 39, 43 DEL VALLE, MIGUEL SENATOR (2ND DIST. DEM) ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ASSISTIVE TECHNOLOGY WARRANTY CD CORR—AGGRVTNG FACTOR—SENTNC CD CORR—SUBSTANCE ABUSE CIV PRO—COURT—LANG INTERPRETER DCCA—IDES—EMPLOYMNT COUNCIL DEPT HLTH—SHARE IMMUNIZE INFO DHS—ASSISTIVE TECH CENTERS DPA—AFDC—LEGAL IMMIGRANTS DPA—MEDICAID—PURPOSE—TECHNICAL ELEC CD—PRIMARY DATE ELECTRIC UTILITY COMPETITION FAMILY PRACTICE RESIDNCY LOANS HEALTH SECURITY ACT HEALTHY KIDS PLAN HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION	SB-0053 SB-0202 SB-0218 SB-0445 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-1084 SB-0513 SB-0320 SB-0040 SB-1083 SB-1083 SB-0331 SB-0391 SB-0189 SB-0189 SB-0514
SENATE RESOLUTION: 7, 28 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 39, 43 DEL VALLE, MIGUEL SENATOR (2ND DIST. DEM) ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ASSISTIVE TECHNOLOGY WARRANTY CD CORR—AGGRVTNG FACTOR—SENTNC CD CORR—SUBSTANCE ABUSE CIV PRO—COURT—LANG INTERPRETER DCCA—IDES—EMPLOYMNT COUNCIL DEPT HLTH—SHARE IMMUNIZE INFO DHS—ASSISTIVE TECH CENTERS. DPA—AFDC—LEGAL IMMIGRANTS DPA—MEDICAID—PURPOSE—TECHNICAL ELEC CD—PRIMARY DATE ELECTRIC UTILITY COMPETITION FAMILY PRACTICE RESIDNCY LOANS HEALTH SECURITY ACT HEALTHY KIDS PLAN MUNICD—POLICE DISCIPLINE	SB-0053 SB-0202 SB-0218 SB-0445 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-1084 SB-0513 SB-0320 SB-0320 SB-0340 SB-0541 SB-0547 SB-0847
SENATE RESOLUTION: 7, 28 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 39, 43 DEL VALLE, MIGUEL SENATOR (2ND DIST. DEM) ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ASSISTIVE TECHNOLOGY WARRANTY CD CORR—AGGRVTNG FACTOR—SENTNC CD CORR—SUBSTANCE ABUSE CIV PRO—COURT—LANG INTERPRETER DCCA—IDES—EMPLOYMNT COUNCIL DEPT HLTH—SHARE IMMUNIZE INFO DHS—ASSISTIVE TECH CENTERS. DPA—AFDC—LEGAL IMMIGRANTS DPA—MEDICAID—PURPOSE—TECHNICAL ELEC CD—PRIMARY DATE ELECTRIC UTILITY COMPETITION FAMILY PRACTICE RESIDNCY LOANS HEALTH SECURITY ACT HEALTHY KIDS PLAN HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION MUNI CD—POLICE DISCIPLINE MUNI CD—TIF—AFFORD HOUSE FUND.	SB-0053 SB-0202 SB-0218 SB-0445 SB-0487 SB-0484 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0320 SB-0331 SB-0189 SB-0189 SB-0189 SB-0397
SENATE RESOLUTION: 7, 28 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 39, 43 DEL VALLE, MIGUEL SENATOR (2ND DIST. DEM) ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ASSISTIVE TECHNOLOGY WARRANTY CD CORR—AGGRVTNG FACTOR—SENTNC CD CORR—SUBSTANCE ABUSE CIV PRO—COURT—LANG INTERPRETER DCCA—IDES—EMPLOYMNT COUNCIL DEPT HLTH—SHARE IMMUNIZE INFO DHS—ASSISTIVE TECH CENTERS. DPA—AFDC—LEGAL IMMIGRANTS DPA—MEDICAID—PURPOSE—TECHNICAL ELEC CD—PRIMARY DATE ELECTRIC UTILITY COMPETITION FAMILY PRACTICE RESIDNCY LOANS HEALTH SECURITY ACT HEALTHY KIDS PLAN MUNICD—POLICE DISCIPLINE	SB-0053 SB-0202 SB-0218 SB-0445 SB-0487 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-1084 SB-0513 SB-0320 SB-0320 SB-1083 SB-0189 SB-0397 SB-0401 SB-0401

DID LITE TECHNICAL	CID OCTO
PUB UTIL—TECHNICAL	
PUBLIC AID—MEDICAID—DMHDD	SB-0317
REAL ESTATE LIC ACT—DISCIPLINE	SB-0595
REVENUE SHARING—TAX—BASE SHARE	SB-1082
SCH DIS-RES-LEGAL CUSTODY	SB-0022
U OF I-CHI CAMPUS-PUB HEARINGS	SR-0414
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	DD"V717
	D BY DEL VALLE
SENATE BILL: 723	
HOUSE BILL: 447, 525, 781, 885, 1301, 1392	
SENATE RESOLUTION: 20, 111	
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 39	
SERVATE SOURT RESOLUTION (3)	
DELEO, JAMES A. SENATOR (10TH DIST. DEM)	
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH	SB-0230
BUILDER - DEVELOPER LAND VALUE	SB-0929
CLERKS OF COURTS—TECHNICAL	SB-1081
CON INSTLMT LOAN OFF—SITE LEND	SB-0685
CRIM CD—ENDANGERING CHILD	SB-0340
HMO ACT—DRUGS TECHNICAL	SR-1078
IMO ACT TROUNICAL	SD-1076
HMO ACT—TECHNICAL	SB-1079
INS CD—GROUP VEHICLE POLICY	SB-1066
MASTECTOMY - INPATIENT CARE	SB-0017
NIU TRUSTEE—EMINENT DOMAIN	SB-0770
PEN CD—JUDGE—TRANSFR IMRF CRED	SB 0448
DEN CD TIDGEG GOLOOT DD CDEDIT	3D-0440
PEN CD-JUDGES-SCHOOL BD CREDIT	
PUB AID—PHARMACIES—TECHNICAL	SB-1077
RETIRED PEACE OFFICERS—GUNS	SB-0100
TELECOM-MUNI MAINT FEE ACT	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	
	D B1 DELEC
SENATE BILL: 145	
HOUSE BILL: 15, 72, 221, 345, 370, 473, 759, 760, 768, 788	, 791, 955, 999, 1155
DESCRIPTION VANIOR OF LATER PARTY DICT. DESCRIPTION	
DEMUZIO, VINCE SENATOR (49TH DIST. DEM)	
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD	SB-1124
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BDABOLISH TOLL HWY AUTH	SB-0298
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BDABOLISH TOLL HWY AUTH	SB-0298
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD ABOLISH TOLL HWY AUTH BUILD IL BOND—INC AUTHORZATION	SB-0298 SB-0201
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD ABOLISH TOLL HWY AUTH BUILD IL BOND—INC AUTHORZATION BUREAU FOR THE BLIND—TECHNICAL	SB-0298 SB-0201 SB-0265
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD	SB-0298 SB-0201 SB-0265 SB-0682
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD	SB-0298 SB-0201 SB-0265 SB-0682 SB-0626
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD	SB-0298 SB-0201 SB-0265 SB-0682 SB-0626
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD	SB-0298 SB-0201 SB-0265 SB-0682 SB-0626
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD	SB-0298 SB-0201 SB-0265 SB-0682 SB-0626 SB-0450 SB-0684
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD	SB-0298 SB-0201 SB-0265 SB-0682 SB-0626 SB-0450 SB-0684 SB-0439
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD	SB-0298 SB-0201 SB-0265 SB-0682 SB-0626 SB-0450 SB-0439 SB-0078
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD	
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD ABOLISH TOLL HWY AUTH BUILD IL BOND—INC AUTHORZATION BUREAU FOR THE BLIND—TECHNICAL CIRCUIT CLERK—AUDITS DAGR—COUNTY EXTENSION FUNDING DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DPA—PUBLIC ASST RECOV FUND ED LAB RELA—BARGAINING UNITS ELEC CD—1998 AUGUST PRIMARY HORSE RACE—CHARITY CONTRIBUTE INC TX CR—TUITION—IL COLL—UNIV INSURANCE CODE—TECHNICAL ISAC—STUDENT OUTREACH—FEES NURSING HOME—CARE FOR FEMALES PEN CD—SERS—ARSON INVESTIGATOR PUB FUNDS INVEST—SHORT TERM RIVERBOAT—GRAD TX—TEACHER INS RIVRBOAT—ELECTRONIC FUND TRANS SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION—ENROLLMENT TWP CD—SURPLUS RR REAL ESTATE UNEMPLOY INS—FRAUD LIMIT 3 YRS	
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD ABOLISH TOLL HWY AUTH BUILD IL BOND—INC AUTHORZATION BUREAU FOR THE BLIND—TECHNICAL CIRCUIT CLERK—AUDITS DAGR—COUNTY EXTENSION FUNDING DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DPA—PUBLIC ASST RECOV FUND ED LAB RELA—BARGAINING UNITS ELEC CD—1998 AUGUST PRIMARY HORSE RACE—CHARITY CONTRIBUTE INC TX CR—TUITION—IL COLL—UNIV INSURANCE CODE—TECHNICAL ISAC—STUDENT OUTREACH—FEES NURSING HOME—CARE FOR FEMALES PEN CD—SERS—ARSON INVESTIGATOR PUB FUNDS INVEST—SHORT TERM RIVERBOAT—GRAD TX—TEACHER INS RIVRBOAT—ELECTRONIC FUND TRANS SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION—ENROLLMENT TWP CD—SURPLUS RR REAL ESTATE UNEMPLOY INS—FRAUD LIMIT 3 YRS UNIV OF ILLINOIS—TECHNICAL	
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD ABOLISH TOLL HWY AUTH BUILD IL BOND—INC AUTHORZATION BUREAU FOR THE BLIND—TECHNICAL CIRCUIT CLERK—AUDITS DAGR—COUNTY EXTENSION FUNDING DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DPA—PUBLIC ASST RECOV FUND ED LAB RELA—BARGAINING UNITS ELEC CD—1998 AUGUST PRIMARY HORSE RACE—CHARITY CONTRIBUTE INC TX CR—TUITION—IL COLL—UNIV INSURANCE CODE—TECHNICAL ISAC—STUDENT OUTREACH—FEES NURSING HOME—CARE FOR FEMALES PEN CD—SERS—ARSON INVESTIGATOR PUB FUNDS INVEST—SHORT TERM RIVERBOAT—GRAD TX—TEACHER INS RIVRBOAT—ELECTRONIC FUND TRANS SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION—ENROLLMENT TWP CD—SURPLUS RR REAL ESTATE UNEMPLOY INS—FRAUD LIMIT 3 YRS UNIV OF ILLINOIS—TECHNICAL VEH CD—ARMED FORCES PLATE—TECH	
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD ABOLISH TOLL HWY AUTH BUILD IL BOND—INC AUTHORZATION BUREAU FOR THE BLIND—TECHNICAL CIRCUIT CLERK—AUDITS DAGR—COUNTY EXTENSION FUNDING DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DPA—PUBLIC ASST RECOV FUND ED LAB RELA—BARGAINING UNITS ELEC CD—1998 AUGUST PRIMARY HORSE RACE—CHARITY CONTRIBUTE INC TX CR—TUITION—IL COLL—UNIV INSURANCE CODE—TECHNICAL ISAC—STUDENT OUTREACH—FEES NURSING HOME—CARE FOR FEMALES PEN CD—SERS—ARSON INVESTIGATOR PUB FUNDS INVEST—SHORT TERM RIVERBOAT—GRAD TX—TEACHER INS RIVRBOAT—ELECTRONIC FUND TRANS SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION—ENROLLMENT TWP CD—SURPLUS RR REAL ESTATE UNEMPLOY INS—FRAUD LIMIT 3 YRS UNIV OF ILLINOIS—TECHNICAL VEH CD—ARMED FORCES PLATE—TECH	
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD ABOLISH TOLL HWY AUTH BUILD IL BOND—INC AUTHORZATION BUREAU FOR THE BLIND—TECHNICAL CIRCUIT CLERK—AUDITS DAGR—COUNTY EXTENSION FUNDING DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DPA—PUBLIC ASST RECOV FUND ED LAB RELA—BARGAINING UNITS ELEC CD—1998 AUGUST PRIMARY HORSE RACE—CHARITY CONTRIBUTE INC TX CR—TUITION—IL COLL—UNIV INSURANCE CODE—TECHNICAL ISAC—STUDENT OUTREACH—FEES NURSING HOME—CARE FOR FEMALES PEN CD—SERS—ARSON INVESTIGATOR PUB FUNDS INVEST—SHORT TERM RIVERBOAT—GRAD TX—TEACHER INS RIVRBOAT—ELECTRONIC FUND TRANS SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION—ENROLLMENT TWP CD—SURPLUS RR REAL ESTATE UNEMPLOY INS—FRAUD LIMIT 3 YRS UNIV OF ILLINOIS—TECHNICAL VEH CD—ARMED FORCES PLATE—TECH	
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD ABOLISH TOLL HWY AUTH BUILD IL BOND—INC AUTHORZATION BUREAU FOR THE BLIND—TECHNICAL CIRCUIT CLERK—AUDITS DAGR—COUNTY EXTENSION FUNDING DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DPA—PUBLIC ASST RECOV FUND ED LAB RELA—BARGAINING UNITS ELEC CD—1998 AUGUST PRIMARY HORSE RACE—CHARITY CONTRIBUTE INC TX CR—TUITION—IL COLL—UNIV INSURANCE CODE—TECHNICAL ISAC—STUDENT OUTREACH—FEES NURSING HOME—CARE FOR FEMALES PEN CD—SERS—ARSON INVESTIGATOR PUB FUNDS INVEST—SHORT TERM RIVERBOAT—GRAD TX—TEACHER INS RIVERBOAT—ELECTRONIC FUND TRANS SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION—ENROLLMENT TWP CD—SURPLUS RR REAL ESTATE UNEMPLOY INS—FRAUD LIMIT 3 YRS UNIV OF ILLINOIS—TECHNICAL VEH CD—ARMED FORCES PLATE—TECH OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD ABOLISH TOLL HWY AUTH BUILD IL BOND—INC AUTHORZATION BUREAU FOR THE BLIND—TECHNICAL CIRCUIT CLERK—AUDITS DAGR—COUNTY EXTENSION FUNDING DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DPA—PUBLIC ASST RECOV FUND ED LAB RELA—BARGAINING UNITS ELEC CD—1998 AUGUST PRIMARY HORSE RACE—CHARITY CONTRIBUTE INC TX CR—TUITION—IL COLL—UNIV INSURANCE CODE—TECHNICAL ISAC—STUDENT OUTREACH—FEES NURSING HOME—CARE FOR FEMALES PEN CD—SERS—ARSON INVESTIGATOR PUB FUNDS INVEST—SHORT TERM RIVERBOAT—GRAD TX—TEACHER INS RIVRBOAT—ELECTRONIC FUND TRANS SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION—ENROLLMENT TWP CD—SURPLUS RR REAL ESTATE UNEMPLOY INS—FRAUD LIMIT 3 YRS UNIV OF ILLINOIS—TECHNICAL VEH CD—ARMED FORCES PLATE—TECH OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE SENATE BILL: 16, 145, 423, 645, 1024 HOUSE BILL: 7, 110, 139, 402, 487, 754, 819, 885, 1256, 12	
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD ABOLISH TOLL HWY AUTH BUILD IL BOND—INC AUTHORZATION BUREAU FOR THE BLIND—TECHNICAL CIRCUIT CLERK—AUDITS DAGR—COUNTY EXTENSION FUNDING DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DPA—PUBLIC ASST RECOV FUND ED LAB RELA—BARGAINING UNITS ELEC CD—1998 AUGUST PRIMARY HORSE RACE—CHARITY CONTRIBUTE INC TX CR—TUITION—IL COLL—UNIV INSURANCE CODE—TECHNICAL ISAC—STUDENT OUTREACH—FEES NURSING HOME—CARE FOR FEMALES PEN CD—SERS—ARSON INVESTIGATOR PUB FUNDS INVEST—SHORT TERM RIVERBOAT—GRAD TX—TEACHER INS RIVRBOAT—ELECTRONIC FUND TRANS SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION—ENROLLMENT TWP CD—SURPLUS RR REAL ESTATE UNEMPLOY INS—FRAUD LIMIT 3 YRS UNIV OF ILLINOIS—TECHNICAL VEH CD—ARMED FORCES PLATE—TECH OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE SENATE BILL: 7, 110, 139, 402, 487, 754, 819, 885, 1256, 125 SENATE RESOLUTION: 10, 11, 12, 27, 34, 35, 42, 43, 50, 1256, 125 SENATE RESOLUTION: 10, 11, 12, 27, 34, 35, 42, 43, 50, 125 SENATE RESOLUTION: 10, 11, 12, 27, 34, 35, 42, 43, 50, 125 SENATE RESOLUTION: 10, 11, 12, 27, 34, 35, 42, 43, 50, 125 SENATE RESOLUTION: 10, 11, 12, 27, 34, 35, 42, 43, 50, 25	
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD ABOLISH TOLL HWY AUTH BUILD IL BOND—INC AUTHORZATION BUREAU FOR THE BLIND—TECHNICAL CIRCUIT CLERK—AUDITS DAGR—COUNTY EXTENSION FUNDING DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DPA—PUBLIC ASST RECOV FUND ED LAB RELA—BARGAINING UNITS ELEC CD—1998 AUGUST PRIMARY HORSE RACE—CHARITY CONTRIBUTE INC TX CR—TUITION—IL COLL—UNIV INSURANCE CODE—TECHNICAL ISAC—STUDENT OUTREACH—FEES NURSING HOME—CARE FOR FEMALES PEN CD—SERS—ARSON INVESTIGATOR PUB FUNDS INVEST—SHORT TERM RIVERBOAT—GRAD TX—TEACHER INS RIVRBOAT—ELECTRONIC FUND TRANS SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION—ENROLLMENT TWP CD—SURPLUS RR REAL ESTATE UNEMPLOY INS—FRAUD LIMIT 3 YRS UNIV OF ILLINOIS—TECHNICAL VEH CD—ARMED FORCES PLATE—TECH OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE SENATE BILL: 16, 145, 423, 645, 1024 HOUSE BILL: 7, 110, 139, 402, 487, 754, 819, 885, 1256, 12	
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD ABOLISH TOLL HWY AUTH BUILD IL BOND—INC AUTHORZATION BUREAU FOR THE BLIND—TECHNICAL CIRCUIT CLERK—AUDITS DAGR—COUNTY EXTENSION FUNDING DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DPA—PUBLIC ASST RECOV FUND ED LAB RELA—BARGAINING UNITS ELEC CD—1998 AUGUST PRIMARY HORSE RACE—CHARITY CONTRIBUTE INC TX CR—TUITION—IL COLL—UNIV INSURANCE CODE—TECHNICAL ISAC—STUDENT OUTREACH—FEES NURSING HOME—CARE FOR FEMALES PEN CD—SERS—ARSON INVESTIGATOR PUB FUNDS INVEST—SHORT TERM RIVERBOAT—GRAD TX—TEACHER INS RIVRBOAT—ELECTRONIC FUND TRANS SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION—ENROLLMENT TWP CD—SURPLUS RR REAL ESTATE UNEMPLOY INS—FRAUD LIMIT 3 YRS UNIV OF ILLINOIS—TECHNICAL VEH CD—ARMED FORCES PLATE—TECH OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE SENATE BILL: 7, 110, 139, 402, 487, 754, 819, 885, 1256, 125 SENATE RESOLUTION: 10, 11, 12, 27, 34, 35, 42, 43, 50, 1256, 125 SENATE RESOLUTION: 10, 11, 12, 27, 34, 35, 42, 43, 50, 125 SENATE RESOLUTION: 10, 11, 12, 27, 34, 35, 42, 43, 50, 125 SENATE RESOLUTION: 10, 11, 12, 27, 34, 35, 42, 43, 50, 125 SENATE RESOLUTION: 10, 11, 12, 27, 34, 35, 42, 43, 50, 25	
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD ABOLISH TOLL HWY AUTH BUILD IL BOND—INC AUTHORZATION BUREAU FOR THE BLIND—TECHNICAL CIRCUIT CLERK—AUDITS DAGR—COUNTY EXTENSION FUNDING DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DPA—PUBLIC ASST RECOV FUND ED LAB RELA—BARGAINING UNITS ELEC CD—1998 AUGUST PRIMARY HORSE RACE—CHARITY CONTRIBUTE INC TX CR—TUITION—IL COLL—UNIV INSURANCE CODE—TECHNICAL ISAC—STUDENT OUTREACH—FEES NURSING HOME—CARE FOR FEMALES PEN CD—SERS—ARSON INVESTIGATOR PUB FUNDS INVEST—SHORT TERM RIVERBOAT—GRAD TX—TEACHER INS RIVRBOAT—ELECTRONIC FUND TRANS SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION—ENROLLMENT TWP CD—SURPLUS RR REAL ESTATE UNEMPLOY INS—FRAUD LIMIT 3 YRS UNIV OF ILLINOIS—TECHNICAL VEH CD—ARMED FORCES PLATE—TECH OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE SENATE BILL: 7, 110, 139, 402, 487, 754, 819, 885, 1256, 12 SENATE RESOLUTION: 10, 11, 12, 27, 34, 35, 42, 43, 50, 117, 118, 119, 120, 121, 122, 123, 128, 139, 140 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 20	
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD. ABOLISH TOLL HWY AUTH BUILD IL BOND—INC AUTHORZATION. BUREAU FOR THE BLIND—TECHNICAL. CIRCUIT CLERK—AUDITS. DAGR—COUNTY EXTENSION FUNDING. DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT. DPA—PUBLIC ASST RECOV FUND. ED LAB RELA—BARGAINING UNITS. ELEC CD—1998 AUGUST PRIMARY. HORSE RACE—CHARITY CONTRIBUTE. INC TX CR—TUITION—IL COLL—UNIV. INSURANCE CODE—TECHNICAL. ISAC—STUDENT OUTREACH—FEES. NURSING HOME—CARE FOR FEMALES. PEN CD—SERS—ARSON INVESTIGATOR. PUB FUNDS INVEST—SHORT TERM. RIVERBOAT—GRAD TX—TEACHER INS. RIVRBOAT—ELECTRONIC FUND TRANS. SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION—ENROLLMENT. TWP CD—SURPLUS RR REAL ESTATE. UNEMPLOY INS—FRAUD LIMIT 3 YRS. UNIV OF ILLINOIS—TECHNICAL. VEH CD—ARMED FORCES PLATE—TECH. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE SENATE BILL: 16, 145, 423, 645, 1024 HOUSE BILL: 7, 110, 139, 402, 487, 754, 819, 885, 1256, 12 SENATE RESOLUTION: 10, 11, 12, 27, 34, 35, 42, 43, 50, 117, 118, 119, 120, 121, 122, 123, 128, 139, 140 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 20 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 20	
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD. ABOLISH TOLL HWY AUTH BUILD IL BOND—INC AUTHORZATION. BUREAU FOR THE BLIND—TECHNICAL. CIRCUIT CLERK—AUDITS. DAGR—COUNTY EXTENSION FUNDING. DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT. DPA—PUBLIC ASST RECOV FUND. ED LAB RELA—BARGAINING UNITS. ELEC CD—1998 AUGUST PRIMARY. HORSE RACE—CHARITY CONTRIBUTE. INC TX CR—TUITION—IL COLL—UNIV. INSURANCE CODE—TECHNICAL. ISAC—STUDENT OUTREACH—FEES. NURSING HOME—CARE FOR FEMALES. PEN CD—SERS—ARSON INVESTIGATOR. PUB FUNDS INVEST—SHORT TERM. RIVERBOAT—GRAD TX—TEACHER INS. RIVRBOAT—ELECTRONIC FUND TRANS. SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION—ENROLLMENT. TWP CD—SURPLUS RR REAL ESTATE. UNEMPLOY INS—FRAUD LIMIT 3 YRS. UNIV OF ILLINOIS—TECHNICAL. VEH CD—ARMED FORCES PLATE—TECH. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE SENATE BILL: 16, 145, 423, 645, 1024 HOUSE BILL: 7, 110, 139, 402, 487, 754, 819, 885, 1256, 12 SENATE RESOLUTION: 10, 11, 12, 27, 34, 35, 42, 43, 50, 117, 118, 119, 120, 121, 122, 123, 128, 139, 140 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 20 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 20	
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD	
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD. ABOLISH TOLL HWY AUTH BUILD IL BOND—INC AUTHORZATION. BUREAU FOR THE BLIND—TECHNICAL. CIRCUIT CLERK—AUDITS. DAGR—COUNTY EXTENSION FUNDING. DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT. DPA—PUBLIC ASST RECOV FUND. ED LAB RELA—BARGAINING UNITS. ELEC CD—1998 AUGUST PRIMARY. HORSE RACE—CHARITY CONTRIBUTE. INC TX CR—TUITION—IL COLL—UNIV. INSURANCE CODE—TECHNICAL. ISAC—STUDENT OUTREACH—FEES. NURSING HOME—CARE FOR FEMALES. PEN CD—SERS—ARSON INVESTIGATOR. PUB FUNDS INVEST—SHORT TERM. RIVERBOAT—GRAD TX—TEACHER INS. RIVRBOAT—ELECTRONIC FUND TRANS. SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION—ENROLLMENT. TWP CD—SURPLUS RR REAL ESTATE. UNEMPLOY INS—FRAUD LIMIT 3 YRS. UNIV OF ILLINOIS—TECHNICAL. VEH CD—ARMED FORCES PLATE—TECH. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE SENATE BILL: 16, 145, 423, 645, 1024 HOUSE BILL: 7, 110, 139, 402, 487, 754, 819, 885, 1256, 12 SENATE RESOLUTION: 10, 11, 12, 27, 34, 35, 42, 43, 50, 117, 118, 119, 120, 121, 122, 123, 128, 139, 140 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 20 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 20	

ועו	LLARD, KIRK, W. SENATOR (41ST DIST. REP)—Cont.	OD 1100
	SOCE—APP DEFENDER	SB-1123
	AGGRAVTD ASSAULT—DEADLY WEAPON	SB-0429
	ATTORNEY CONTINGENT FEE INFO	. SB-0383
	BUSINESSES-LAW CHOICE-OPERATNS	. SB-0952
	CAPITL BLDG—ROTUNDA—BANNER FEE	. SB-1187
	CD CORR—GOV VISIT PRISONS—TECH	
	CHARITABLE CORP IMMUNITY ACT	. SB-0546
	CHILD LABOR LAW—PARK DISTRICTS	. SB-0476
	CIV PRO-EMINENT DOMAIN-TECH	SB-0264
	CIV PRO—PRODUCT LIABLTY—SAFETY	. SB-0357
	CIV PRO—PROMISSORY NOTE LIMIT	. SB-0710
	CNTY CD—COMP TELECOMUNICATIONS	. SB-1109
	CNTY CD-FLOOD HAZARD-TECH	. SB-0749
	CNTY CD-ZONE POLES-TOWERS	SB-0748
	CONSUMER FRAUD-JURY TRIAL	SB-1040
	CONTROLLED SUBSTNCES—EPHEDRINE	
	CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES	SR-1224
	CRIM CD—CONCEALING OFFENSE	SR-0013
	CRIM CD—CUSTODIAL SEXL ASSAULT	SR-0424
	CRIM CD—CUSTODL SEXL MISCONDCT	SR-0706
	CRIM CD DIEDCING MINODE PODV	CD 1211
	CRIM CD—PIERCING MINORS BODYCRIM CD—PRESUMPTN INNOCNC—TECH	CD 0117
	CRIM DDO WADDANTE TECH	OD 0110
	CRIM PRO—WARRANTS—TECHCRIME VICTM COMP—VIOLENT CRIME	. 5D- 0110
	CRIME VICTM COMP—VIOLENT CRIME	. SB-0941
	CT OF CLAIMS ACT—CLAIMSDCCA—TECHNOLOGY ADVANCE—TECH	. SB-0942
	DCCA—TECHNOLOGY ADVANCE—TECH	. SB-10/4
	DENTAL MANAGED CARE REGULATION	. SB-0750
	DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONSEPA—LOCAL SITING—MUNIC PARTIC	. SB-0269
	EPA-LOCAL SITING-MUNIC PARTIC	. SB-0140
	FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMTFOREST DST—LAND—STRUCTURE SALE	. SB-0753
	FOREST DST—LAND—STRUCTURE SALE	. SB-0262
	FOREST PRESERVE—COUNTY ZONING	. SB-0263
	GAMING BOARD—ADD MEMBERS	. SB-0261
	GEN NOT FOR PROFIT CORP—SUE	. SB-1097
	HORSE RACE-CHARITY CONTRIBUTE	
	HWY CD-DIST TREASURER SALARY	. SB-0285
	INTERSTATE FINE—ROAD FUND	. SB-1213
	LOCAL OPTION SCH DIST INC TAX	. SB-0563
	MARRIAGE LICENSES—TECHNICAL	. SB-0810
	METRO PIER EXPO-TITLE-TECH	. SB-0416
	MTA-RTA-COLLECTIVE BARGAINING	. SB-0415
	PEN CD-COOK CO CORRECS-LEAVE	
	PEN CD-DNST FIRE-ARGONNE LABS	. SB-0260
	PLAT ACT—SELL BEFOR COMPLIANCE	. SB-0385
	PRIV DETECTV—QUALIF—EXAM	. SB-0661
	PRIV DETECTV—QUALIF—EXAMPROPANE EDUCATION AND RESEARCH	. SB-0151
	RAINY DAY EDUC FIRST ACT	. SB-0826
	RET OCC TX—MUNI—TXPYR INFO	. SB-0527
	RTA—OPERATIONS—TECHNICAL	SB-0301
	RTA-POLICY-POWERS-TECHNICAL	SB-0300
	SCH CD—MINIMUM SCHOOL TERM	. SB-0566
	SCH CD—PUPIL TRANSPORTATION	SB-0526
	SCH CD—SERVICE EVALUATION COMM	SB-0709
	SCHOOL CD—NEW BUILDING CODE	SB-0811
	SUPREME CT—RELIEF—TECHNICAL	SB-0367
	TELEPHONE SOLICITATION—STOP	SB-0663
	UNIFORM LIMITED LIABILITY CO	SB-1020
	USED TIRE DISPOSL—INCREASE FEE	
	VEHICLES—OSCILLATING LIGHTS	
	WAGERING TAX—GRADUATED	
	OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED B	Y DILLARD
	SENATE BILL: 15, 35, 109, 112, 115, 211, 230, 344, 381, 396, 44	
	599, 686, 712, 738, 770, 773, 780, 821, 861, 909, 968, 1088, 11.	
	HOUSE BILL: 70, 72, 127, 183, 218, 279, 483, 545, 592, 618, 64	16 672 740 843 003
	920, 978, 1036, 1046, 1186, 1207, 1210, 1211, 1214, 1249, 12	57 1754 1244 1268
	1564, 1627, 1751, 2059, 2215, 2232, 2260	JE, 12J7, 1JTT, 1JUC
	SENATE RESOLUTION: 2, 38, 103	
	CALLER ALLOCATO LECTU A, JUL, 10J	

DILLARD, KIRK, W. SENATOR (41ST DIST. REP)—Cont. SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 9, 15

DONAHUE, LAURA KE	ENT SENATOR (48TH DIST, REP)	
\$APPROPRIATION	NS-CDB-VARIOUS	SB-0088
\$CDB	- FY97	SB-1167
\$LT GOVERNOR~	FY97	SB-1145
SOCE—DOC		SR-1166
COCE CDANTE	-ICCB	CD 1152
SOCE—GRANIS-	-ICCB	3 D -1152
SOCE—WESTERN	ILLINOIS UNIV	SB-1158
AMUSEMENT RII	DER RESPONSIBILITY	SB-0085
ANNUITY-VOLI	UNTARY WITHHOLDING	SB-0037
ASSISTED LIVING	G ESTAB ACT	SB-0743
CONSUMER FRA	UD-ELDERLY	SB-0599
DCCA RUSINES	S PROGRAMS—COAL BD	SR-0855
DEAR INTERDRE	TERS ACT	CD 0450
DEAF INTERPRE	TERS ACT	3D-0450
DENTAL MANAG	ED CARE REGULATION	SB-0750
	NLIA-REPLICA DEVIC	
ELEC CD-1998 A	UGUST PRIMARY	SB-0078
HAZARDOUS MA	TERIALS-LOCAL GOVT	SB-0689
HEALTH RENEEL	T MANDATE NOTE AC	SB-0769
IDOT_I AND TP	ANSFER	SR-0700
INC UMO DUD	LIC AID—TECHNICAL	CD 1022
INS-HMO-PUB	LIC AID— IECHNICAL	SD-1023
MEDICAL PATIE	NT RTS-FED REGS	SB-0236
PEN CD—ST EMP	L—ADMINISTRATIVE	SB-0115
PHONE LOCAL C	OMPETITION	SB-0700
PHYSICIAN LIEN	IS-ATTACHMENT	SB-0246
PROMPT PAY—IN	NTEREST—TECHNICAL	SB-1006
DIIR AID ENTIT	NTEREST—TECHNICAL LEMENT—TECHNICAL	SR-1060
ST COMP I OC C	POUT AUDIT	SP 0607
SI COMP-LOC C	GOVT — AUDIT	
	TION SPONSORED OR COSPONSO	RED BY DONAHUE
SENATE BILL: 210), 490, 711, 908, 910	
HOUSE BILL: 347,	771, 1212, 1347, 1368, 1578, 1707, 21	'78, 222 4
HOUSE JOINT RE	SOLUTION: 16, 20, 42	
	ESOLUTION: 4. 12. 25. 29. 33. 37. 40	
021 1112 001.11	250201101111, 12, 20, 22, 40, 67, 75	
DUDYCZ, WALTER W	. SENATOR (7TH DIST, REP)	
DUDYCZ, WALTER W	. SENATOR (7TH DIST. REP)	SB-1160
SOCE—NORTHE	ASTERN IL UNIV	SB-1160 SB-0105
\$OCÉ—NORTHEA CD CORR—THEF	ASTERN IL UNIVTECH	SB-0105
\$OCÉ—NORTHEA CD CORR—THEF CONSERVATOR I	ASTERN IL UNIVTECHPEACE—POLICE ONLY	SB-0105 SB-0369
\$OCÉ—NORTHEA CD CORR—THEF CONSERVATOR I CRIM CD—ARMO	ASTERN IL UNIVT & DECEPTION—TECHPEACE—POLICE ONLYDR PIERCING BULLETS	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107
SOCÉ—NORTHEA CD CORR—THEF CONSERVATOR I CRIM CD—ARMO CRIM CD—PEAC	ASTERN IL UNIVPERMENTER ARMPERMENTERPERME	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738
\$OCÉ—NORTHE, CD CORR—THEF CONSERVATOR I CRIM CD—ARMO CRIM CD—PEAC CRIM PRO—CLO	ASTERN IL UNIV T & DECEPTION — TECH PEACE — POLICE ONLY DR PIERCING BULLETS E OFFICER — FIREARM SED CIRCUIT TV	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0921
\$OCÉ—NORTHE, CD CORR—THEF CONSERVATOR I CRIM CD—ARMO CRIM CD—PEAC CRIM PRO—CLO	ASTERN IL UNIV T & DECEPTION — TECH PEACE — POLICE ONLY DR PIERCING BULLETS E OFFICER — FIREARM SED CIRCUIT TV	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0921
\$OCE—NORTHE, CD CORR—THEF CONSERVATOR I CRIM CD—ARMO CRIM CD—PEAC CRIM PRO—CLO DUI BLOOD ALCO	ASTERN IL UNIVT & DECEPTION—TECH PEACE—POLICE ONLYDR PIERCING BULLETSDE OFFICER—FIREARMDED CIRCUIT TV OHOL LEVELDOOLDOOLDE	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0738 SB-0921 SB-0008
\$OCÉ—NORTHE, CD CORR—THEF CONSERVATOR I CRIM CD—ARMO CRIM CD—PEAC CRIM PRO—CLO DUI BLOOD ALCO ELEC CD MUN C	ASTERN IL UNIVT & DECEPTION—TECHPEACE—POLICE ONLYDO PIERCING BULLETSE OFFICER—FIREARMSED CIRCUIT TVOHOL LEVELD—OFFCR—CONVICTD	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0921 SB-0008 SB-1225
\$OCÉ—NORTHE, CD CORR—THEF CONSERVATOR I CRIM CD—ARMO CRIM CD—PEAC CRIM PRO—CLO DUI BLOOD ALCO ELEC CD MUN C ELEC CD—ALTE	ASTERN IL UNIV T & DECEPTION—TECH PEACE—POLICE ONLY DR PIERCING BULLETS E OFFICER—FIREARM SED CIRCUIT TV D—OFFCR—CONVICTD R PICTURE—PROHIBIT	
\$OCÉ—NORTHE, CD CORR—THEF CONSERVATOR I CRIM CD—PEAC CRIM PRO—CLO DUI BLOOD ALCO ELEC CD MUN C ELEC CD—ALTE ELEC CD—NONE	ASTERN IL UNIV T & DECEPTION—TECH PEACE—POLICE ONLY DR PIERCING BULLETS E OFFICER—FIREARM SED CIRCUIT TV OHOL LEVEL D—OFFCR—CONVICTD R PICTURE—PROHIBIT	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0921 SB-0008 SB-1225 SB-0129 SB-0742
\$OCÉ—NORTHE, CD CORR—THEF CONSERVATOR I CRIM CD—ARMO CRIM CD—PEAC CRIM PRO—CLO DUI BLOOD ALCO ELEC CD MUN CI ELEC CD—ALTEI ELEC CD—NONE EQUAL OPPORTI	ASTERN IL UNIV	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0921 SB-0008 SB-1225 SB-0129 SB-0742 SB-0228
SOCE—NORTHEA CD CORR—THEA CONSERVATOR I CRIM CD—ARMO CRIM CD—PEAC CRIM PRO—CLO DUI BLOOD ALCO ELEC CD MUN CO ELEC CD—ALTE ELEC CD—NONE EQUAL OPPORTU	ASTERN IL UNIVT & DECEPTION—TECH	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0738 SB-0008 SB-1225 SB-0129 SB-0742 SB-0742 SB-0228 SB-0452
SOCE—NORTHEA CD CORR—THEA CONSERVATOR I CRIM CD—ARMO CRIM CD—PEAC CRIM PRO—CLO DUI BLOOD ALCO ELEC CD MUN CO ELEC CD—ALTE ELEC CD—NONE EQUAL OPPORTU	ASTERN IL UNIVT & DECEPTION—TECH	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0738 SB-0008 SB-1225 SB-0129 SB-0742 SB-0742 SB-0228 SB-0452
SOCÉ—NORTHE, CD CORR—THEF CONSERVATOR I CRIM CD—ARMO CRIM CD—PEAC CRIM PRO—CLO DUI BLOOD ALCO ELEC CD MUN CELEC CD—ALTE ELEC CD—NONE EQUAL OPPORTI FAKE ID CARD—FIRE DEPARTME FRIVOLOUS LAW	ASTERN IL UNIV	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0921 SB-0008 SB-1225 SB-0129 SB-0742 SB-0228 SB-0452 SB-0452 SB-0381
SOCÉ—NORTHEA CD CORR—THEA CONSERVATOR I CRIM CD—ARMC CRIM CD—PEAC CRIM PRO—CLO DUI BLOOD ALCO ELEC CD MUN CI ELEC CD—NONE EQUAL OPPORTI FAKE ID CARD— FIRE DEPARTME FRIVOLOUS LAW HEALTH INS POI	ASTERN IL UNIV	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0921 SB-0008 SB-1225 SB-0129 SB-0742 SB-0228 SB-0452 SB-0713 SB-0381 SB-0802
SOCÉ—NORTHEA CD CORR—THEA CONSERVATOR I CRIM CD—ARMC CRIM CD—PEAC CRIM PRO—CLO DUI BLOOD ALCO ELEC CD MUN CI ELEC CD—NONE EQUAL OPPORTI FAKE ID CARD— FIRE DEPARTME FRIVOLOUS LAW HEALTH INS POI	ASTERN IL UNIV	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0921 SB-0008 SB-1225 SB-0129 SB-0742 SB-0228 SB-0452 SB-0713 SB-0381 SB-0802
SOCÉ—NORTHEACD CONSERVATOR ICONSERVATOR ICON	ASTERN IL UNIV	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0921 SB-0008 SB-1225 SB-0129 SB-0742 SB-0228 SB-0228 SB-0452 SB-0713 SB-0381 SB-0802 SB-0802 SB-0025
SOCÉ—NORTHEACD CORR—THEACONSERVATOR ICONSERVATOR ICONSERV	ASTERN IL UNIV	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0921 SB-0008 SB-1225 SB-0129 SB-0742 SB-0742 SB-0452 SB-0452 SB-0713 SB-0381 SB-0802 SB-0802 SB-0542
SOCÉ—NORTHE, CD CORR—THEF CONSERVATOR I CRIM CD—ARMO CRIM CD—PEAC CRIM PRO—CLO DUI BLOOD ALCO ELEC CD MUN CI ELEC CD—ALTEI ELEC CD—NONE EQUAL OPPORTI FAKE ID CARD— FIRE DEPARTME FRIVOLOUS LAW HEALTH INS POI HOUSING—REVI IMPOUND—SEIZ INSURANCE COI	ASTERN IL UNIV T & DECEPTION—TECH PEACE—POLICE ONLY OR PIERCING BULLETS E OFFICER—FIREARM SED CIRCUIT TV OHOL LEVEL D—OFFCR—CONVICTD R PICTURE—PROHIBIT E OF THE ABOVE UNITY ACT FELONY ENT PROMOTION ACT VSUITS—PRISONR PAY RTABILITY IEW OF CHA POLICE LE CAR—LCNS SUSPEND DE—DOMESTIC ABUSE	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0738 SB-0921 SB-0008 SB-1225 SB-0129 SB-0742 SB-0228 SB-0452 SB-0452 SB-0381 SB-0802 SB-0025 SB-0542 SB-0542 SB-0542 SB-0542 SB-0490
SOCÉ—NORTHEACD CONSERVATOR IN CONSERVATOR IN CONSERVATOR IN CRIM CD—ARMO CRIM CD—PEAC CRIM PRO—CLO DUI BLOOD ALCO ELEC CD—ALTEI ELEC CD—NONE EQUAL OPPORTIFAKE ID CARD—FIRE DEPARTME FRIVOLOUS LAWHEALTH INS POINOUS MPOUND—SEIZ INSURANCE COI JUV CT—JURISD	ASTERN IL UNIV T & DECEPTION—TECH PEACE—POLICE ONLY OR PIERCING BULLETS E OFFICER—FIREARM SED CIRCUIT TV OHOL LEVEL D—OFFCR—CONVICTD R PICTURE—PROHIBIT UNITY ACT FELONY SITT PROMOTION ACT VSUITS—PRISONR PAY RTABILITY IEW OF CHA POLICE LE CAR—LCNS SUSPEND DE—DOMESTIC ABUSE	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0738 SB-0008 SB-1225 SB-0129 SB-0742 SB-0742 SB-0228 SB-0452 SB-0381 SB-0802 SB-0802 SB-0802 SB-09542 SB-0490 SB-0120
SOCÉ—NORTHEACD CORR—THEACONSERVATOR IN CONSERVATOR IN CRIM CD—ARMO CRIM CD—PEAC CRIM PRO—CLO DUI BLOOD ALCO ELEC CD—ALTEI ELEC CD—ALTEI ELEC CD—NONE EQUAL OPPORTU FAKE ID CARD—FIRE DEPARTME FRIVOLOUS LAWHEALTH INS POUND—SEIZ INSURANCE COI JUV CT—JURISD LOBBYIST REG—	ASTERN IL UNIV T & DECEPTION—TECH PEACE—POLICE ONLY OR PIERCING BULLETS E OFFICER—FIREARM SED CIRCUIT TV OHOL LEVEL D—OFFCR—CONVICTD R PICTURE—PROHIBIT OF THE ABOVE UNITY ACT FELONY ENT PROMOTION ACT VSUITS—PRISONR PAY RTABILITY IEW OF CHA POLICE LE CAR—LCNS SUSPEND DE—DOMESTIC ABUSE DICTION—TEHNICAL SOS—NOTIFICATION	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0738 SB-0008 SB-1225 SB-0129 SB-0742 SB-0742 SB-0742 SB-0381 SB-0381 SB-0802 SB-0802 SB-0452 SB-0490 SB-0490 SB-0120 SB-0120
SOCÉ—NORTHEACD CONSERVATOR IS CONSERVATOR IS CRIM CD—ARMON CRIM CD—PEAC CRIM PRO—CLO DUI BLOOD ALCON ELEC CD—NONE ELEC CD—NONE EQUAL OPPORTIFAKE ID CARD—FIRE DEPARTME FRIVOLOUS LAWHEALTH INS POINOUND—SEIZ INSURANCE COIJUV CT—JURISD LOBBYIST REG—MET WATER RE	ASTERN IL UNIV T & DECEPTION — TECH PEACE — POLICE ONLY DE PIERCING BULLETS E OFFICER — FIREARM SED CIRCUIT TV OHOL LEVEL D—OFFCR—CONVICTD R PICTURE—PROHIBIT OF THE ABOVE UNITY ACT FELONY ENT PROMOTION ACT VSUITS—PRISONR PAY RTABILITY IEW OF CHA POLICE LE CAR—LCNS SUSPEND DE—DOMESTIC ABUSE OICTION—TEHNICAL SOS—NOTIFICATION CLAM—TRANSFERS	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0738 SB-0921 SB-0008 SB-1225 SB-0129 SB-0742 SB-0228 SB-0452 SB-0452 SB-0452 SB-0381 SB-0802 SB-0802 SB-0528 SB-0490 SB-0120 SB-0120 SB-1105 SB-0528
SOCÉ—NORTHEACD CORR—THEACONSERVATOR ICONSERVATOR ICONSERV	ASTERN IL UNIV T & DECEPTION—TECH PEACE—POLICE ONLY OR PIERCING BULLETS E OFFICER—FIREARM SED CIRCUIT TV OHOL LEVEL D—OFFCR—CONVICTD R PICTURE—PROHIBIT E OF THE ABOVE UNITY ACT FELONY ENT PROMOTION ACT VIVITS—PRISONR PAY RTABILITY LEW OF CHA POLICE LE CAR—LCNS SUSPEND DE—DOMESTIC ABUSE UICTION—TEHNICAL SOS—NOTIFICATION CLAM—TRANSFERS UB DEFNDR REPRESNTN	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0921 SB-0008 SB-1225 SB-0129 SB-0742 SB-0742 SB-0452 SB-0452 SB-0452 SB-0452 SB-0452 SB-0452 SB-0713 SB-0802 SB-0802 SB-0802 SB-09025 SB-0102 SB-1105 SB-0120 SB-0102
SOCÉ—NORTHEACD CORR—THEACONSERVATOR ICONSERVATOR ICONSERV	ASTERN IL UNIV T & DECEPTION—TECH PEACE—POLICE ONLY DR PIERCING BULLETS E OFFICER—FIREARM SED CIRCUIT TV OHOL LEVEL D—OFFCR—CONVICTD R PICTURE—PROHIBIT E OF THE ABOVE UNITY ACT FELONY ENT PROMOTION ACT VSUITS—PRISONR PAY RTABILITY IEW OF CHA POLICE IEW OF CHA POLICE UNITY ACT SEC CAR—LCNS SUSPEND DE—DOMESTIC ABUSE DICTION—TEHNICAL SOS—NOTIFICATION CLAM—TRANSFERS UB DEFNDR REPRESNTN UTS—POLICE & FIRE	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0921 SB-0921 SB-0008 SB-1225 SB-0129 SB-0742 SB-0742 SB-0742 SB-0381 SB-0381 SB-0802 SB-0025 SB-0542 SB-0120 SB-0120 SB-0120 SB-0120 SB-0528 SB-0528 SB-0528 SB-0102 SB-0102 SB-0194
SOCÉ—NORTHEACD CONSERVATOR IN CONSERVATOR IN CRIM CD—ARMO CRIM CD—PEAC CRIM PRO—CLO DUI BLOOD ALCO ELEC CD—ALTEI ELEC CD—NONE EQUAL OPPORTIFAKE ID CARD—FIRE DEPARTME FRIVOLOUS LAW HEALTH INS POI HOUSING—REVI IMPOUND—SEIZ INSURANCE COI JUV CT—JURISD LOBBYIST REG—MET WATER RECEPARENTAGE—PIEN CD—BENEF PEN CD—BENEF	ASTERN IL UNIV T & DECEPTION—TECH PEACE—POLICE ONLY OR PIERCING BULLETS E OFFICER—FIREARM SED CIRCUIT TV OHOL LEVEL D—OFFCR—CONVICTD R PICTURE—PROHIBIT OF THE ABOVE UNITY ACT FELONY ONT PROMOTION ACT VSUITS—PRISONR PAY RTABILITY IEW OF CHA POLICE LE CAR—LCNS SUSPEND DE—DOMESTIC ABUSE DICTION—TEHNICAL SOS—NOTIFICATION CLAM—TRANSFERS UB DEFNDR REPRESNTN LITS—POLICE & FIRE POL—DISABILITY	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0738 SB-0921 SB-0008 SB-1225 SB-0129 SB-0742 SB-0228 SB-0452 SB-0381 SB-0802 SB-0802 SB-0802 SB-0542 SB-0490 SB-0120
SOCÉ—NORTHEACD CONSERVATOR IN CONSERVATOR IN CRIM CD—ARMO CRIM CD—PEAC CRIM PRO—CLO DUI BLOOD ALCO ELEC CD—ALTEI ELEC CD—NONE EQUAL OPPORTIFAKE ID CARD—FIRE DEPARTME FRIVOLOUS LAW HEALTH INS POI HOUSING—REVI IMPOUND—SEIZ INSURANCE COI JUV CT—JURISD LOBBYIST REG—MET WATER RECEPARENTAGE—PIEN CD—BENEF PEN CD—BENEF	ASTERN IL UNIV T & DECEPTION—TECH PEACE—POLICE ONLY OR PIERCING BULLETS E OFFICER—FIREARM SED CIRCUIT TV OHOL LEVEL D—OFFCR—CONVICTD R PICTURE—PROHIBIT OF THE ABOVE UNITY ACT FELONY ONT PROMOTION ACT VSUITS—PRISONR PAY RTABILITY IEW OF CHA POLICE LE CAR—LCNS SUSPEND DE—DOMESTIC ABUSE DICTION—TEHNICAL SOS—NOTIFICATION CLAM—TRANSFERS UB DEFNDR REPRESNTN LITS—POLICE & FIRE POL—DISABILITY	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0738 SB-0921 SB-0008 SB-1225 SB-0129 SB-0742 SB-0228 SB-0452 SB-0381 SB-0802 SB-0802 SB-0802 SB-0542 SB-0490 SB-0120
SOCÉ—NORTHE, CD CORR—THEF CONSERVATOR I CRIM CD—PEAC CRIM CD—PEAC CRIM PRO—CLO DUI BLOOD ALCO ELEC CD MUN CI ELEC CD—ALTEI ELEC CD—NONE EQUAL OPPORTI FAKE ID CARD— FIRE DEPARTME FRIVOLOUS LAW HEALTH INS POI HOUSING—REVI IMPOUND—SEIZ INSURANCE COI JUV CT—JURISD LOBBYIST REG— MET WATER REC PARENTAGE—PI PEN CD—BNST I PEN CD—DNST I PEN CD—ST POL	ASTERN IL UNIV T & DECEPTION—TECH PEACE—POLICE ONLY OR PIERCING BULLETS E OFFICER—FIREARM SED CIRCUIT TV OHOL LEVEL D—OFFCR—CONVICTD R PICTURE—PROHIBIT OF THE ABOVE UNITY ACT FELONY ONT PROMOTION ACT VSUITS—PRISONR PAY RTABILITY IEW OF CHA POLICE DE CAR—LCNS SUSPEND DE—DOMESTIC ABUSE DICTION—TEHNICAL SOS—NOTIFICATION CLAM—TRANSFERS UB DEFNDR REPRESNTN US DEFNDR REPRESNTN TITS—POLICE & FIRE POL—DISABILITY —ACCEL ANNUAL INC	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0738 SB-0921 SB-0008 SB-1225 SB-0129 SB-0742 SB-0228 SB-0452 SB-0381 SB-0802 SB-0802 SB-0802 SB-0420 SB-0120 SB-01105 SB-0120
SOCÉ—NORTHEACD CORR—THEACONSERVATOR ICONSERVATOR ICONSERV	ASTERN IL UNIV T & DECEPTION — TECH PEACE — POLICE ONLY DE PIERCING BULLETS E OFFICER — FIREARM SED CIRCUIT TV OHOL LEVEL D—OFFCR—CONVICTD R PICTURE—PROHIBIT OF THE ABOVE UNITY ACT FELONY ENT PROMOTION ACT VSUITS—PRISONR PAY RTABILITY IEW OF CHA POLICE LE CAR—LCNS SUSPEND DE—DOMESTIC ABUSE DICTION—TEHNICAL SOS—NOTIFICATION CLAM—TRANSFERS UB DEFNDR REPRESNTN US DEFNDR REPRESNTN LITS—POLICE & FIRE POL—DISABILITY —ACCEL ANNUAL INC —ACCEL ANNUAL INC	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0921 SB-0008 SB-1225 SB-0129 SB-0742 SB-0742 SB-0742 SB-0381 SB-0802 SB-0452 SB-0452 SB-0102 SB-0120 SB-0120 SB-0120 SB-0120 SB-0120 SB-0120 SB-0120 SB-0120 SB-0120 SB-0134 SB-0302 SB-0134 SB-0302
SOCÉ—NORTHEACD CORR—THEACONSERVATOR IS CONSERVATOR IS CRIM CD—ARMON CRIM CD—PEACONIM PRO—CLODUI BLOOD ALCONIM PRO—CLODUI BLOOD ALCONIM PRO—CLODELEC CD—NONE EQUAL OPPORTIFAKE ID CARD—FIRE DEPARTME FRIVOLOUS LAWHEALTH INS POINSURANCE COINSURANCE PARENTAGE—PEN CD—BENEF PEN CD—BENEF PEN CD—ST POLPEN CD—	ASTERN IL UNIV T & DECEPTION — TECH PEACE — POLICE ONLY DE PIERCING BULLETS E OFFICER — FIREARM SED CIRCUIT TV OHOL LEVEL D—OFFCR—CONVICTD R PICTURE—PROHIBIT OF THE ABOVE UNITY ACT FELONY ENT PROMOTION ACT VSUITS—PRISONR PAY RTABILITY IEW OF CHA POLICE LE CAR—LCNS SUSPEND DE—DOMESTIC ABUSE DICTION—TEHNICAL SOS—NOTIFICATION CLAM—TRANSFERS UB DEFNDR REPRESNTN LITS—POLICE & FIRE POL—DISABILITY —ACCEL ANNUAL INC —MARRIAGE REQMTS	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0738 SB-0921 SB-0008 SB-1225 SB-0129 SB-0742 SB-0742 SB-0742 SB-0381 SB-0802 SB-0452 SB-0452 SB-0120 SB-0134
SOCÉ—NORTHEACD CORR—THEACONSERVATOR IN CONSERVATOR IN CRIM CD—ARMON CRIM CD—PEACORIM PRO—CLODUI BLOOD ALCOELEC CD—ALTEIELEC CD—NONEEQUAL OPPORTIFAKE ID CARD—FIRE DEPARTMEFRIVOLOUS LAWHEALTH INS POHOUSING—REVIMPOUND—SEIZINSURANCE COIJUV CT—JURISD LOBBYIST REGMET WATER REGMET WATER REGMET WATER REGMET CD—BENEFPEN CD—BENEFPEN CD—ST POLPEN CD—ST	ASTERN IL UNIV T & DECEPTION — TECH PEACE — POLICE ONLY DR PIERCING BULLETS E OFFICER — FIREARM SED CIRCUIT TV OHOL LEVEL D—OFFCR — CONVICTD R PICTURE — PROHIBIT E OF THE ABOVE UNITY ACT FELONY ENT PROMOTION ACT VSUITS — PRISONR PAY RTABILITY LEW OF CHA POLICE LE CAR—LCNS SUSPEND DE—DOMESTIC ABUSE UICTION—TEHNICAL SOS—NOTIFICATION CLAM—TRANSFERS UB DEFNDR REPRESNTN LITS—POLICE & FIRE POL—DISABILITY — ACCEL ANNUAL INC — INCR RETMT MIN. — MARRIAGE REQMTS — OUT OF STATE SER.	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0921 SB-0008 SB-1225 SB-0129 SB-0742 SB-0742 SB-0452 SB-0452 SB-0452 SB-0452 SB-0450 SB-0120 SB-0100 SB-1105 SB-0120 SB-0120 SB-0120 SB-0120 SB-0120 SB-0120 SB-0120 SB-0130 SB-0134 SB-0302 SB-0134 SB-0302 SB-0136 SB-0136 SB-0136
SOCE—NORTHEACD CORR—THEACONSERVATOR IN CONSERVATOR IN CRIM CD—ARMON CRIM CD—PEACORIM PRO—CLODUI BLOOD ALCOELEC CD—ALTEIELEC CD—NONEEQUAL OPPORTIFAKE ID CARD—FIRE DEPARTMEFRIVOLOUS LAWHEALTH INS POINOUSING—REVIMPOUND—SEIZINSURANCE COIJUV CT—JURISD LOBBYIST REGMET WATER REGPARENTAGE—PPEN CD—BENEFPEN CD—ST POLPEN CD—ST	ASTERN IL UNIV T & DECEPTION—TECH PEACE—POLICE ONLY DR PIERCING BULLETS E OFFICER—FIREARM SED CIRCUIT TV OHOL LEVEL D—OFFCR—CONVICTD R PICTURE—PROHIBIT E OF THE ABOVE UNITY ACT FELONY ENT PROMOTION ACT VSUITS—PRISONR PAY RTABILITY IEW OF CHA POLICE IE CAR—LCNS SUSPEND DE—DOMESTIC ABUSE DICTION—TEHNICAL SOS—NOTIFICATION CLAM—TRANSFERS UB DEFNDR REPRESNTN ITS—POLICE & FIRE POL—DISABILITY —ACCEL ANNUAL INC —INCR RETMT MIN —MARRIAGE REQMTS —OUT OF STATE SER LICE—WIDOW REMARRY	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0921 SB-0921 SB-0008 SB-1225 SB-0129 SB-0742 SB-0742 SB-0381 SB-0802 SB-0802 SB-0802 SB-0542 SB-0120 SB-0120 SB-0120 SB-0130 SB-0134 SB-0302 SB-0134 SB-0302 SB-0135 SB-0136 SB-0136 SB-0133 SB-0137
SOCÉ—NORTHEACD CONSERVATOR IN CONSERVATOR IN CRIM CD—ARMO CRIM CD—PEAC CRIM PRO—CLO DUI BLOOD ALCO ELEC CD—ALTEI ELEC CD—NONE EQUAL OPPORTUFAKE ID CARD—FIRE DEPARTME FRIVOLOUS LAW HEALTH INS POI HOUSING—REVI IMPOUND—SEIZ INSURANCE COI JUV CT—JURISD LOBBYIST REG—MET WATER RECEPARENTAGE—PIPEN CD—BENEF PEN CD—BENEF PEN CD—ST POL PEN CD—ST	ASTERN IL UNIV T & DECEPTION—TECH PEACE—POLICE ONLY OR PIERCING BULLETS E OFFICER—FIREARM SED CIRCUIT TV OHOL LEVEL D—OFFCR—CONVICTD R PICTURE—PROHIBIT GOFTHE ABOVE UNITY ACT FELONY SITT PROMOTION ACT VSUITS—PRISONR PAY RTABILITY IEW OF CHA POLICE INCRICTION INCRICTIO	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0738 SB-0921 SB-0008 SB-1225 SB-0129 SB-0742 SB-0228 SB-0452 SB-0381 SB-0802 SB-0802 SB-0542 SB-0490 SB-0120 SB-0102 SB-0102 SB-0102 SB-0136 SB-0136 SB-0136 SB-0136 SB-0137 SB-0137 SB-0137
SOCÉ—NORTHEACD CORR—THEACONSERVATOR IS CONSERVATOR IS CRIM CD—ARMON CRIM CD—PEACONIM PRO—CLODUI BLOOD ALCOELEC CD—NONE ELEC CD—NONE EQUAL OPPORTIFAKE ID CARD—FIRE DEPARTME FRIVOLOUS LAWHEALTH INS POI HOUSING—REVIMPOUND—SEIZ INSURANCE COI JUV CT—JURISD LOBBYIST REG—MET WATER REVIMENTAGE—PIMENTAGE—PIMENTAGE—PIMENTAGE—PIMEN CD—BENEF PEN CD—ST POL PEN CD—WORKIMPOLICE TRAINING	ASTERN IL UNIV T & DECEPTION — TECH PEACE — POLICE ONLY DE PIERCING BULLETS E OFFICER — FIREARM SED CIRCUIT TV OHOL LEVEL D—OFFCR—CONVICTD R PICTURE—PROHIBIT OF THE ABOVE UNITY ACT FELONY ENT PROMOTION ACT VSUITS—PRISONR PAY RTABILITY IEW OF CHA POLICE LE CAR—LCNS SUSPEND DE—DOMESTIC ABUSE DICTION—TEHNICAL SOS—NOTIFICATION CLAM—TRANSFERS UB DEFNDR REPRESNTN ITS—POLICE & FIRE POL—DISABILITY —ACCEL ANNUAL INC —INCR RETMT MIN —MARRIAGE REQMTS —OUT OF STATE SER ICE—WIDOW REMARRY ERS COMP & OCC DIS USG—PART TIME	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0738 SB-0008 SB-0129 SB-0129 SB-0742 SB-0228 SB-0452 SB-0381 SB-0802 SB-0542 SB-0490 SB-0120 SB-01105 SB-0120 SB-0130 SB-0130 SB-0130 SB-0131 SB-0302 SB-0134 SB-0302 SB-0134 SB-0135 SB-0136 SB-0133 SB-0137 SB-0656 SB-0762
SOCÉ—NORTHEACD CORR—THEACONSERVATOR IS CONSERVATOR IS CRIM CD—ARMON CRIM CD—PEACONIM PRO—CLODUI BLOOD ALCOELEC CD—NONE ELEC CD—NONE EQUAL OPPORTIFAKE ID CARD—FIRE DEPARTME FRIVOLOUS LAWHEALTH INS POI HOUSING—REVIMPOUND—SEIZ INSURANCE COI JUV CT—JURISD LOBBYIST REG—MET WATER REVIMENTAGE—PIMENTAGE—PIMENTAGE—PIMENTAGE—PIMEN CD—BENEF PEN CD—ST POL PEN CD—WORKIMPOLICE TRAINING	ASTERN IL UNIV T & DECEPTION—TECH PEACE—POLICE ONLY DR PIERCING BULLETS E OFFICER—FIREARM SED CIRCUIT TV OHOL LEVEL D—OFFCR—CONVICTD R PICTURE—PROHIBIT E OF THE ABOVE UNITY ACT FELONY ENT PROMOTION ACT VSUITS—PRISONR PAY RTABILITY IEW OF CHA POLICE IE CAR—LCNS SUSPEND DE—DOMESTIC ABUSE DICTION—TEHNICAL SOS—NOTIFICATION CLAM—TRANSFERS UB DEFNDR REPRESNTN ITS—POLICE & FIRE POL—DISABILITY —ACCEL ANNUAL INC —INCR RETMT MIN —MARRIAGE REQMTS —OUT OF STATE SER LICE—WIDOW REMARRY	SB-0105 SB-0369 SB-0107 SB-0738 SB-0738 SB-0008 SB-0129 SB-0129 SB-0742 SB-0228 SB-0452 SB-0381 SB-0802 SB-0542 SB-0490 SB-0120 SB-01105 SB-0120 SB-0130 SB-0130 SB-0130 SB-0131 SB-0302 SB-0134 SB-0302 SB-0134 SB-0135 SB-0136 SB-0133 SB-0137 SB-0656 SB-0762

DUDICZ, WALTER W. SENATOR (/TH. DIST. REP)—Cont.	
RETIRED PEACE OFFICERS—GUNS	
ST POLICE—BURIAL BENEFIT	. SB-0199
VEH CD-DUI-TECHNICAL	. SB-1032
VEH CD—MTR CARRIER—CERT POLICE	. SB-0507
VEH CD—RED LIGHT ENFORCEMENT	SB-0543
VEH CD—SPEED GUN JAMMING	SR-0036
VEH CD TAPPS	CD 0910
VEH CD—TARPS VEHICLES—OSCILLATING LIGHTS	. 3D-0012
VEHICLES—OSCILLATING LIGHTS	. SB-0116
VIDEO LOTTERY GAMING	. SB-0494
911 SYSTEM—WIRELESS SERVICE	. SB-0761
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED B	Y DUDYCZ
SENATE BILL: 3, 164, 172, 210, 1232	
HOUSE BILL: 53, 172, 221, 473, 577, 578, 695, 718, 762, 768,	903 977 978 1105
1115, 1128, 1136, 1215, 1250, 1253, 1293, 1315, 1321, 1485, 16	503, 777, 776, 1103, 551 1016
)31, 1910
SENATE RESOLUTION: 17, 44, 45, 68, 97, 100, 133	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 15	
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 22	
DUNIN THOUSAGE CONTROL (ADD DAGE DOLG)	
DUNN, THOMAS A. SENATOR (43RD DIST. DEM)	
PROBATION—DIVISION	. SB-0460
RADIATION PROTECTION—LICENSE	. SB-0462
SEX OFFENDER DEFINE & REGSTRTN	SB-0172
	. 52 0172
FARLEY, BRUCE A. SENATOR (17TH DIST. DEM)	
AMUSEMENT RIDER RESPONSIBILITY	SB-0085
ATTY GEN ACT—CHILDRENS TOYS	SB-0170
BUREAU FOR THE BLIND—TECHNICAL	CD 0245
CD CODD FIREADM NO FOID	. 3D-0203
CD CORR—FIREARM—NO FOID	. SB-0640
CD CORR—RESTITUTION	. SB-0789
CONSUMER FRAUD—ELDERLY	. SB- 0599
CRIM CD-BAN ASSAULT WEAPONS	. SB-0019
CRIM CD-FIREARM SALES	. SB-0686
CRIM CD—PEACE OFFICER—FIREARM	SB-0738
CDIM DDO DAII	CD 0250
CRIM PRO—BAIL	. SB-0350
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT	. SB-0450
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACTDP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM	. SB-0450 . SB-0773
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACTDP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0417
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACTDP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAMEMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACTEMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0417 . SB-1024
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACTDP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAMEMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACTEMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0417 . SB-1024
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0417 . SB-1024 . SB-1103
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING.	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0417 . SB-1024 . SB-1103 . SB-0545
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0417 SB-1024 SB-1103 SB-0545
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0417 SB-1024 SB-1103 SB-0545
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0417 . SB-1024 . SB-1103 . SB-0545 . SB-0821 . SB-0580 . SB-0080
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY. FISH—WILDLIFE—LICENSES FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0417 . SB-1024 . SB-1103 . SB-0545 . SB-0821 . SB-0580 . SB-0080
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY FISH—WILDLIFE—LICENSES FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0417 . SB-1024 . SB-1103 . SB-0545 . SB-0821 . SB-0580 . SB-0457 . SB-0457
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY FISH—WILDLIFE—LICENSES FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0417 . SB-1024 . SB-1103 . SB-0545 . SB-0821 . SB-0580 . SB-080 . SB-0457 . SB-0847
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY FISH—WILDLIFE—LICENSES FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0417 . SB-1024 . SB-1103 . SB-0545 . SB-0821 . SB-0580 . SB-080 . SB-0457 . SB-0847
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY FISH—WILDLIFE—LICENSES FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT ISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0417 . SB-1024 . SB-1103 . SB-0545 . SB-0821 . SB-0580 . SB-080 . SB-0457 . SB-0487 . SB-0484 . SB-1050
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY FISH—WILDLIFE—LICENSES FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT ISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS IUV CT—TEEN COURT	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0417 . SB-1024 . SB-103 . SB-0545 . SB-0821 . SB-0580 . SB-080 . SB-0457 . SB-0847 . SB-0484 . SB-1050 SB-0171
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM EMPLOYER LEASING COMPANY ACT EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY FISH—WILDLIFE—LICENSES FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT ISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS JUV CT—TEEN COURT LAKE MICHIGAN PROTECTION AUTH	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0417 . SB-1024 . SB-1103 . SB-0545 . SB-0821 . SB-0580 . SB-080 . SB-0457 . SB-0457 . SB-0484 . SB-1050 . SB-0171 . SB-0169
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY FISH—WILDLIFE—LICENSES FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT ISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS JUV CT—TEEN COURT LAKE MICHIGAN PROTECTION AUTH MASTECTOMY—INPATIENT CARE	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0773 . SB-1024 . SB-1103 . SB-0545 . SB-0821 . SB-0580 . SB-0457 . SB-0457 . SB-0484 . SB-1050 . SB-0171 . SB-0169 . SB-0179
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY FISH—WILDLIFE—LICENSES FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT ISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS JUV CT—TEEN COURT LAKE MICHIGAN PROTECTION AUTH MASTECTOMY—INPATIENT CARE MET WATER RECLAM—TRANSFERS	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0773 . SB-1024 . SB-1024 . SB-103 . SB-0545 . SB-0821 . SB-0580 . SB-0457 . SB-0457 . SB-0484 . SB-1050 . SB-0171 . SB-0169 . SB-0171
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY FISH—WILDLIFE—LICENSES FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT ISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS JUV CT—TEEN COURT LAKE MICHIGAN PROTECTION AUTH MASTECTOMY—INPATIENT CARE MET WATER RECLAM—TRANSFERS METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS.	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0773 . SB-1024 . SB-1103 . SB-0545 . SB-0821 . SB-0580 . SB-080 . SB-0457 . SB-0847 . SB-0484 . SB-1050 . SB-0171 . SB-0169 . SB-0528 SR-1231
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY FISH—WILDLIFE—LICENSES FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT ISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS JUV CT—TEEN COURT LAKE MICHIGAN PROTECTION AUTH MASTECTOMY—INPATIENT CARE MET WATER RECLAM—TRANSFERS METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS.	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0773 . SB-1024 . SB-1103 . SB-0545 . SB-0821 . SB-0580 . SB-080 . SB-0457 . SB-0847 . SB-0484 . SB-1050 . SB-0171 . SB-0169 . SB-0528 SR-1231
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY FISH—WILDLIFE—LICENSES FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT ISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS JUV CT—TEEN COURT LAKE MICHIGAN PROTECTION AUTH MASTECTOMY—INPATIENT CARE MET WATER RECLAM—TRANSFERS METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS.	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0773 . SB-1024 . SB-1103 . SB-0545 . SB-0821 . SB-0580 . SB-080 . SB-0457 . SB-0847 . SB-0484 . SB-1050 . SB-0171 . SB-0169 . SB-0528 SR-1231
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY FISH—WILDLIFE—LICENSES FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT ISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS JUV CT—TEEN COURT LAKE MICHIGAN PROTECTION AUTH MASTECTOMY—INPATIENT CARE MET WATER RECLAM—TRANSFERS METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS MUNI CD—PROPERTY CLEAN UP—FMV NURSING HOME PNEUMONIA SHOTS	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0773 . SB-1024 . SB-1103 . SB-0545 . SB-0821 . SB-0580 . SB-080 . SB-0487 . SB-0484 . SB-0484 . SB-1050 . SB-0171 . SB-0169 . SB-0528 . SB-0528 . SB-1231 . SB-0970 . SB-0734
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY FISH—WILDLIFE—LICENSES FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT ISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS JUV CT—TEEN COURT LAKE MICHIGAN PROTECTION AUTH MASTECTOMY—INPATIENT CARE MET WATER RECLAM—TRANSFERS METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS MUNI CD—PROPERTY CLEAN UP—FMV NURSING HOME PNEUMONIA SHOTS PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0773 . SB-1024 . SB-1103 . SB-0545 . SB-0821 . SB-0880 . SB-0457 . SB-0457 . SB-0484 . SB-1050 . SB-0171 . SB-0169 . SB-0171 . SB-0173 . SB-0734 . SB-0734 . SB-0770
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY FISH—WILDLIFE—LICENSES FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT ISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS JUV CT—TEEN COURT LAKE MICHIGAN PROTECTION AUTH MASTECTOMY—INPATIENT CARE MET WATER RECLAM—TRANSFERS METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS MUNI CD—PROPERTY CLEAN UP—FMV NURSING HOME PNEUMONIA SHOTS PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION POLL CNTRL BD—RULE—ECON IMPACT	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0773 . SB-0773 . SB-1024 . SB-1024 . SB-103 . SB-0821 . SB-0821 . SB-0880 . SB-0457 . SB-0457 . SB-0484 . SB-1050 . SB-0171 . SB-0169 . SB-0171 . SB-0528 . SB-1231 . SB-0770 . SB-0700 . SB-0700
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY FISH—WILDLIFE—LICENSES FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT ISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS JUV CT—TEEN COURT LAKE MICHIGAN PROTECTION AUTH MASTECTOMY—INPATIENT CARE MET WATER RECLAM—TRANSFERS METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS MUNI CD—PROPERTY CLEAN UP—FMV NURSING HOME PNEUMONIA SHOTS PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION POLL CNTRL BD—RULE—ECON IMPACT PREVAILING WAGE—PUB UTILITIES	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0773 . SB-1024 . SB-1103 . SB-0545 . SB-0821 . SB-0880 . SB-0457 . SB-0457 . SB-0847 . SB-0171 . SB-0169 . SB-0171 . SB-0169 . SB-0171 . SB-0528 . SB-0528 . SB-0734 . SB-0734 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY FISH—WILDLIFE—LICENSES FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT ISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS JUV CT—TEEN COURT LAKE MICHIGAN PROTECTION AUTH MASTECTOMY—INPATIENT CARE MET WATER RECLAM—TRANSFERS METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS MUNI CD—PROPERTY CLEAN UP—FMV NURSING HOME PNEUMONIA SHOTS PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION POLL CNTRL BD—RULE—ECON IMPACT PREVAILING WAGE—PUB UTILITIES PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0773 . SB-1024 . SB-1103 . SB-0545 . SB-0821 . SB-0880 . SB-0457 . SB-0457 . SB-0847 . SB-0171 . SB-0169 . SB-0171 . SB-0528 . SB-0528 . SB-0774 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-07515
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT. DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM. EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT. EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES. EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES. EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING. FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY. FISH—WILDLIFE—LICENSES. FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC. HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY. HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION. INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT. ISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS. JUV CT—TEEN COURT. LAKE MICHIGAN PROTECTION AUTH. MASTECTOMY—INPATIENT CARE. MET WATER RECLAM—TRANSFERS. METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS. MUNI CD—PROPERTY CLEAN UP—FMV. NURSING HOME PNEUMONIA SHOTS. PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION. POLL CNTRL BD—RULE—ECON IMPACT. PREVAILING WAGE—PUB UTILITIES. PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT. PROP TX—AUTOMATIC HMSTD EXEMPT.	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0773 . SB-1024 . SB-1103 . SB-0545 . SB-0821 . SB-0580 . SB-080 . SB-0457 . SB-0847 . SB-0484 . SB-1050 . SB-0171 . SB-0169 . SB-0171 . SB-0528 . SB-1231 . SB-0528 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0515 . SB-0515 . SB-0515
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT. DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM. EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT. EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES. EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES. EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY. FISH—WILDLIFE—LICENSES FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY. HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION. INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT. ISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS. JUV CT—TEEN COURT. LAKE MICHIGAN PROTECTION AUTH. MASTECTOMY—INPATIENT CARE. MET WATER RECLAM—TRANSFERS. METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS MUNI CD—PROPERTY CLEAN UP—FMV. NURSING HOME PNEUMONIA SHOTS. PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION. POLL CNTRL BD—RULE—ECON IMPACT. PREVAILING WAGE—PUB UTILITIES. PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT. PROP TX—AUTOMATIC HMSTD EXEMPT. PROP TX—TRUTH IN TAX—SAME DATE.	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0773 . SB-1024 . SB-1024 . SB-1024 . SB-1024 . SB-0545 . SB-0821 . SB-0880 . SB-0880 . SB-0457 . SB-0484 . SB-1050 . SB-0171 . SB-0171 . SB-0179 . SB-0528 . SB-1231 . SB-0774 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0755 . SB-1075 . SB-0846
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT. DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM. EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT. EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES. EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES. EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING. FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY. FISH—WILDLIFE—LICENSES. FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC. HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY. HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION. INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT. ISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS. JUV CT—TEEN COURT. LAKE MICHIGAN PROTECTION AUTH. MASTECTOMY—INPATIENT CARE. MET WATER RECLAM—TRANSFERS. METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS. MUNI CD—PROPERTY CLEAN UP—FMV. NURSING HOME PNEUMONIA SHOTS. PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION. POLL CNTRL BD—RULE—ECON IMPACT. PREVAILING WAGE—PUB UTILITIES. PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT. PROP TX—AUTOMATIC HMSTD EXEMPT.	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0773 . SB-1024 . SB-1024 . SB-1024 . SB-1024 . SB-0545 . SB-0821 . SB-0880 . SB-0880 . SB-0457 . SB-0484 . SB-1050 . SB-0171 . SB-0171 . SB-0179 . SB-0528 . SB-1231 . SB-0774 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0755 . SB-1075 . SB-0846
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT. DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM. EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT. EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES. EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES. EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY. FISH—WILDLIFE—LICENSES FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY. HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION. INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT. ISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS. JUV CT—TEEN COURT LAKE MICHIGAN PROTECTION AUTH MASTECTOMY—INPATIENT CARE MET WATER RECLAM—TRANSFERS METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS MUNI CD—PROPERTY CLEAN UP—FMV. NURSING HOME PNEUMONIA SHOTS PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION. POLL CNTRL BD—RULE—ECON IMPACT PREVAILING WAGE—PUB UTILITIES PROP TX—AUTOMATIC HMSTD EXEMPT PROP TX—AUTOMATIC HMSTD EXEMPT PROP TX—ATRUTH IN TAX—SAME DATE PROPANE EDUCATION AND RESEARCH	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0773 . SB-1024 . SB-1103 . SB-0545 . SB-0821 . SB-0880 . SB-0457 . SB-0457 . SB-0484 . SB-1050 . SB-0171 . SB-0169 . SB-0171 . SB-0173 . SB-0734 . SB-0734 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0755 . SB-0846 . SB-0846 . SB-0151
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT. DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM. EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT. EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES. EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES. EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY. FISH—WILDLIFE—LICENSES FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY. HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION. INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT ISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS. JUV CT—TEEN COURT LAKE MICHIGAN PROTECTION AUTH MASTECTOMY—INPATIENT CARE. MET WATER RECLAM—TRANSFERS. METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS. MUNI CD—PROPERTY CLEAN UP—FMV. NURSING HOME PNEUMONIA SHOTS PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION. POLL CNTRL BD—RULE—ECON IMPACT PREVAILING WAGE—PUB UTILITIES PROP TX—AUTOMATIC HMSTD EXEMPT PROP TX—AUTOMATIC HMSTD EXEMPT PROP TX—TRUTH IN TAX—SAME DATE PROPANE EDUCATION AND RESEARCH PUB UTIL LIFE—SUPPORT TECH	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0773 . SB-1024 . SB-1103 . SB-0545 . SB-0821 . SB-0580 . SB-0457 . SB-0457 . SB-0457 . SB-0169 . SB-017 . SB-0169 . SB-017 . SB-017 . SB-0528 . SB-1231 . SB-0700 . SB-0778 . SB-0700 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0775 . SB-0846 . SB-0151 . SB-0151 . SB-0056
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT. DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM. EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT. EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES. EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES. EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING. FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY. FISH—WILDLIFE—LICENSES. FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC. HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY. HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION. INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT. ISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS. JUV CT—TEEN COURT. LAKE MICHIGAN PROTECTION AUTH. MASTECTOMY—INPATIENT CARE. MET WATER RECLAM—TRANSFERS. METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS. MUNI CD—PROPERTY CLEAN UP—FMV. NURSING HOME PNEUMONIA SHOTS. PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION. POLL CNTRL BD—RULE—ECON IMPACT. PREVAILING WAGE—PUB UTILITIES. PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT. PROP TX—AUTOMATIC HMSTD EXEMPT. PROP TX—TRUTH IN TAX—SAME DATE. PROPANE EDUCATION AND RESEARCH. PUB UTIL LIFE—SUPPORT TECH.	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0773 . SB-1024 . SB-1103 . SB-103 . SB-0545 . SB-0821 . SB-0850 . SB-0457 . SB-0457 . SB-0847 . SB-0847 . SB-0171 . SB-0169 . SB-0171 . SB-0528 . SB-0173 . SB-0774 . SB-0734 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0755 . SB-1026 . SB-1026 . SB-1051 . SB-0151 . SB-0055 . SB-0055
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT. DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM. EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT. EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES. EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES. EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING. FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY. FISH—WILDLIFE—LICENSES. FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC. HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY. HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION. INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT. ISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS. JUV CT—TEEN COURT. LAKE MICHIGAN PROTECTION AUTH. MASTECTOMY—INPATIENT CARE. MET WATER RECLAM—TRANSFERS. METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS. MUNI CD—PROPERTY CLEAN UP—FMV. NURSING HOME PNEUMONIA SHOTS. PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION. POLL CNTRL BD—RULE—ECON IMPACT. PREVAILING WAGE—PUB UTILITIES. PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT. PROP TX—AUTOMATIC HMSTD EXEMPT. PROP TX—AUTOMATIC HMSTD EXEMPT. PROP TX—TRUTH IN TAX—SAME DATE. PROPANE EDUCATION AND RESEARCH. PUB UTIL LIFE—SUPPORT TECH. . SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0773 . SB-1024 . SB-1103 . SB-0545 . SB-0821 . SB-0880 . SB-0457 . SB-0847 . SB-0847 . SB-0171 . SB-0169 . SB-0171 . SB-0528 . SB-0734 . SB-0734 . SB-0734 . SB-0736 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0755 . SB-1026 . SB-0755 . SB-1026 . SB-0515 . SB-1075 . SB-0846 . SB-0055 . SB-0055 . SB-0055 . SB-0055 . SB-00663	
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT. DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM. EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT. EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES. EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES. EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY. FISH—WILDLIFE—LICENSES FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY. HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION. INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT. ISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS. JUV CT—TEEN COURT LAKE MICHIGAN PROTECTION AUTH MASTECTOMY—INPATIENT CARE MET WATER RECLAM—TRANSFERS METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS MUNI CD—PROPERTY CLEAN UP—FMV. NURSING HOME PNEUMONIA SHOTS. PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION POLL CNTRL BD—RULE—ECON IMPACT PREVAILING WAGE—PUB UTILITIES PROP TX—AUTOMATIC HMSTD EXEMPT PROP TX—AUTOMATIC HMSTD EXEMPT PROP TX—AUTOMATIC HMSTD EXEMPT PROP TX—AUTOMATIC HMSTD EXEMPT PROP TX—TRUTH IN TAX—SAME DATE PROPANE EDUCATION AND RESEARCH PUB UTIL LIFE—SUPPORT TECH PUB UTIL LIFE—SUPPORT TECH PUB UTIL LIFE—SUPPORT TECH PUB UTIL LIFE—SUPPORT TECH PUB UTIL MS—DISCLOSE—LOCAL GOVT	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0773 . SB-1024 . SB-1103 . SB-0545 . SB-0821 . SB-0880 . SB-0880 . SB-0457 . SB-0484 . SB-1050 . SB-0171 . SB-0169 . SB-0173 . SB-0734 . SB-0734 . SB-0734 . SB-0755 . SB-1026 . SB-1026 . SB-1051 . SB-0515 . SB-0846 . SB-0555 . SB-0663 . SB-0663 . SB-0976
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT. DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM. EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT. EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES. EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES. EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY. FISH—WILDLIFE—LICENSES FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY. HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION. INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT. ISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS. JUV CT—TEEN COURT LAKE MICHIGAN PROTECTION AUTH MASTECTOMY—INPATIENT CARE MET WATER RECLAM—TRANSFERS METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS MUNI CD—PROPERTY CLEAN UP—FMV. NURSING HOME PNEUMONIA SHOTS PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION. POLL CNTRL BD—RULE—ECON IMPACT PREVAILING WAGE—PUB UTILITIES PROP TX—AUTOMATIC HMSTD EXEMPT PROP TX—AUTOMATIC HMSTD EXEMPT PROP TX—AUTOMATIC HMSTD EXEMPT PROP TX—AUTOMATIC HMSTD EXEMPT PROP TX—TRUTH IN TAX—SAME DATE PROPANE EDUCATION AND RESEARCH PUB UTIL LIFE—SUPPORT TECH PUB UTIL METERS—TECHNICAL TELEPHONE SOLICITATION—STOP UNEMPL INS—DISCLOSE—LOCAL GOVT USED TIRE DISPOSL—INCREASE FEE	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0773 . SB-1024 . SB-1103 . SB-0545 . SB-0821 . SB-0880 . SB-0880 . SB-0457 . SB-0487 . SB-1050 . SB-0171 . SB-0169 . SB-0173 . SB-0734 . SB-0734 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0778 . SB-0755 . SB-0846 . SB-0855 . SB-0855 . SB-0855 . SB-0856 . SB-0976 . SB-0976
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACT. DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM. EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT. EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES. EPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES. EPA—RECYCLING—REPORTING FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY. FISH—WILDLIFE—LICENSES FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY. HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION. INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT. ISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS. JUV CT—TEEN COURT LAKE MICHIGAN PROTECTION AUTH MASTECTOMY—INPATIENT CARE MET WATER RECLAM—TRANSFERS METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS MUNI CD—PROPERTY CLEAN UP—FMV. NURSING HOME PNEUMONIA SHOTS. PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION POLL CNTRL BD—RULE—ECON IMPACT PREVAILING WAGE—PUB UTILITIES PROP TX—AUTOMATIC HMSTD EXEMPT PROP TX—AUTOMATIC HMSTD EXEMPT PROP TX—AUTOMATIC HMSTD EXEMPT PROP TX—AUTOMATIC HMSTD EXEMPT PROP TX—TRUTH IN TAX—SAME DATE PROPANE EDUCATION AND RESEARCH PUB UTIL LIFE—SUPPORT TECH PUB UTIL LIFE—SUPPORT TECH PUB UTIL LIFE—SUPPORT TECH PUB UTIL LIFE—SUPPORT TECH PUB UTIL MS—DISCLOSE—LOCAL GOVT	. SB-0450 . SB-0773 . SB-0773 . SB-1024 . SB-1103 . SB-0545 . SB-0821 . SB-0580 . SB-0457 . SB-0457 . SB-0457 . SB-0169 . SB-0171 . SB-0169 . SB-0171 . SB-0173 . SB-0700 . SB-0778 . SB-0700 . SB-0700 . SB-0755 . SB-0755 . SB-0151 . SB-0555 . SB-0151 . SB-0056 . SB-0055 . SB-0663 . SB-0675 . SB-0675 . SB-0675 . SB-0675 . SB-0675

FARLEY, BRUCE A. SENATOR (17TH DIST. DEM)—Cont. WORKPLACE SAFETY COMMITTEE ACT	SR-1025
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	D BY FARLEY
SENATE BILL: 327, 550, 705, 723, 753, 888, 909, 1080, 120	0, 1224
HOUSE BILL: 8, 107, 126, 152, 279, 314, 333, 354, 362, 427	
718, 723, 978, 1176, 1227, 1283, 1293, 1302, 1322, 1330,	1411, 1589, 1613, 1703,
1704, 1909 CENATE LOUNT DESCRIPTION, 20	
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 39	
FAWELL, BEVERLY, J. SENATOR (20TH DIST. REP)	CD 4440
SOCE—GRANTS—ICCB	SB-1152
ASSISTED LIVING ESTAB ACTBISTATE TRANSIT SAFETY ACT	S.D-0743 .S.R-0800
BOAT SAFETY — WAKE—SKI—SIT—LEASE	
CHILD LABOR LAW—PARK DISTRICTS	S B -0476
CNTY CD—COMP TELECOMUNICATIONS	SB-1109
DOT-TOURIST BUSINESS SIGNS	
EMS—PATIENT CHOOSE HOSPITAL	SB-0502
FRIVOLOUS LAWSUITS—PRISONR PAYGRADUATED DRIVERS LICENSING	SB-0381
HLTHCARE WORKER—BKGROUND CHECK	SR-0336
METRO TRANSIT AUTH—UNION—TECH	SB-0453
MUNICD—BOW ARROW DEER HUNTG	SB-0624
REGISTRATION PLATE REPLACEMENT	SB-0030
RTA-POLICY-POWERS-TECHNICAL	SB-0300
SALES TX—AGGREGATE MFR—EXEMPT	SB-0016
SCHCD-TRANSPORTATION-SIDEWALKS	SB-0501
VEH CD—COMM DRIVERS LICENSE	SB-0954
VEH CD—DUI—TECHNICALVEH CD—LOCAL ENFORCEMENT—SIGNS	SR-0450
VEH CD—LOCAL LAWS—TECHNICAL	SB-0824
VEH CD—LOCAL TAX—HOME RULE	SB-0730
VEH CD—PERMIT MOVE VEH—FED	SB-0818
VEH CD—RECLASSIFICATION FEE	SB-0955
VEH CD—SCH BUS—MASS TRAN—RADIO	
VEH CD—SPEED LIMIT 65 MPH	
VEH CD—SPEED LIMIT 65 MPHVEH CD—UNCLAIMED VEH—TECHNICAL	
VEH CD—UNCLAIMED VEH—TECHNICALVEH CD—VEH LENGTH—GARBAGE TRK	SB-0455
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	D BY FAWELL
SENATE BILL: 1052, 1053, 1054, 1055, 1056, 1057, 1058, 1	059
HOUSE BILL: 27, 106, 155, 218, 242, 288, 320, 322, 363, 74	8, 772, 844, 847, 968, 992,
1233, 1384, 1612	
SENATE RESOLUTION: 53, 81, 141	
FITZGERALD, PETER, G. SENATOR (27TH DIST. REP)	
AGGRAVTD ASSAULT-DEADLY WEAPON	SB-0429
AUTO REPAIR DISCLOSURES	SB-1039
CHARITABLE CORP IMMUNITY ACTCIV PRO—PROMISSORY NOTE LIMIT	3. B- 0340 S B .0710
CIVIL ADMIN CD—BUDGET PROPOSAL	SB-0076
COMMUNITY COLLEGE HEALTH INSUR	SB-0423
COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG	SB-0516
COMPTROLLER—REPORTS	SB-0517
CONSUMER FRAUD—ELDERLY	SB-0599
CONTRACTS—SIGNATURES—\$250,000	SB-0777
COUNTY CD—PAWNBROKER—OPEN MEETCRIM CD—ENDANGERING CHILD	3B-0340
CRIM CD—ENDANGERING CHILDCRIM CD—OBSCENITY—STANDARD	SB-0340
CRIM CD—OBSTRCTNG JUSTICE—GANG	SB-0510
DAY CARE HOME—LUNCHES	SB-0248
DISCLOSURE OF INFO—ATTY GEN	SB-0785
ENDANGERED SPECIES PROTECTION	SB-1022
FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY	SB-0821
FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMT	SB-U/53
HAZARDOUS WASTE RESEARCH CENTR HGH ED PREPAY TUITION CONTRACT	SR_0167
HOTEL TAX—LOCAL TOURISM FUND	SB-0723
HWY CD—DOT—LAND INTEREST	SB-0862

FITZGERALD, PETER, G. SENATOR (27TH DIST. REP)-Con.	
INC TX-RESIDENTIAL CREDIT	SB-1232
INCOME TX—INDEX PERSONAL EXEMP	
JURY COMMISSION—JUROR ASSIGNMT	SB-0303
LOC GOVT DEBT—ALTERNATE BONDS	SB-0185
PARENTAL RESPONSIBILITY—AWARDS	SB-0511
PEN CD—UNIV—OPTIONAL RET PROG	
PEN CD-VETS-SEC 415-ACCOUNTING	SB-0101
PENCD—DNST POL & FIRE—INVSTMTS	
PRINTING CONTRACTS—TECHNICALPROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT	3D-0/40
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT	
PROP TX—SENIOR CITIZEN ASSESS	SR-0157
PROP TX—SECTION CITIZEN ASSESSPROP TX—SR CIT ASSESS—NOTICE	
PURCHASING ACT—TECH	SB-0737
REAL ESTATE LEASING ACT	
SANI DIST—WATER DISCONNECT	SB-0293
SCH CD-ABOLISH TENURE	SB-0099
SCH CD-CHARTER SCHOOL REVISION	SB-0889
SCH CD—STUDENT TRANSPORTATION	SB-0379
SCHCD—UNCERTIFIED SCHOOL NURSE	SB-0380
SENIOR HOMESTEAD EXEMPT—CPI	SB-0164
SEX OFFENDER—DEFINE & REGSTRTN	SB-0172
SOLID WASTE-ST BLDG-ALUM CAN	SB-0214
SR CITS—PHARMACEUTICAL ASSIT	SB-0909
VEH CD—EMISSION TEST—GAS STA	SB-1201
VIOLENT CRIME VICTIMS	SB-0790
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	D BY FITZGERALD
SENATE BILL: 8, 373, 374, 381, 802	12 12// 1520 2201 2222
HOUSE BILL: 23, 382, 424, 561, 601, 708, 729, 909, 1088, 122	(3, 1366, 1329, 2201, 2223
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 16	
GARCIA, JESUS, G. SENATOR (1ST DIST. DEM)	
ATM FEES EQUAL TO CHECK FEES	SB-0011
ATM FEES EQUAL TO CHECK FEESATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION	SB-0012
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION CD CORR—GUNRUNNING—NO PROBATN	SB-0012 SB-1249
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION CD CORR—GUNRUNNING—NO PROBATN CHILD LABOR—MEAL PERIOD—TECH	SB-0012 SB-1249 SB-0630
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION CD CORR—GUNRUNNING—NO PROBATN CHILD LABOR—MEAL PERIOD—TECH CHILD SUPPORT—MARRIAGE LICENSE	SB-0012 SB-1249 SB-0630 SB-0410
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION	SB-0012 SB-1249 SB-0630 SB-0410 SB-0076
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION	SB-0012 SB-1249 SB-0630 SB-0410 SB-0076
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION	SB-0012 SB-1249 SB-0630 SB-0410 SB-0076 SB-0968 SB-1063
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION	SB-0012 SB-1249 SB-0630 SB-0410 SB-0076 SB-0968 SB-1063 SB-0487
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION	SB-0012 SB-1249 SB-0630 SB-0410 SB-0968 SB-1063 SB-0487 SB-0330
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION	SB-0012 SB-1249 SB-0630 SB-0410 SB-0968 SB-1063 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-0697
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION	SB-0012 SB-1249 SB-1249 SB-0630 SB-0410 SB-0968 SB-1063 SB-1063 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-0697 SB-0697
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION	SB-0012 SB-1249 SB-0630 SB-0410 SB-076 SB-0968 SB-1063 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-0697 SB-0411 SB-0513
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION	SB-0012SB-1249SB-0630SB-0410SB-0076SB-0968SB-1063SB-0330SB-0417SB-0330SB-0513SB-0320SB-0822
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION	SB-0012SB-1249SB-0630SB-0410SB-0076SB-0968SB-1063SB-0330SB-0417SB-0330SB-0513SB-0320SB-0822
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION	SB-0012 SB-1249 SB-1249 SB-0630 SB-0410 SB-0968 SB-0968 SB-1063 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-0697 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0822 SB-0631 SB-073
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION	SB-0012 SB-1249 SB-1249 SB-0630 SB-0410 SB-0968 SB-1063 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-0697 SB-0513
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION	SB-0012 SB-1249 SB-1249 SB-0630 SB-0410 SB-0968 SB-1063 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-0697 SB-0513
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION CD CORR—GUNRUNNING—NO PROBATN CHILD LABOR—MEAL PERIOD—TECH CHILD SUPPORT—MARRIAGE LICENSE CIVIL ADMIN CD—BUDGET PROPOSAL CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSAL CRIM CD—GRAFFITI PROOF CONTAIN DCCA—IDES—EMPLOYMNT COUNCIL DEPT HLTH—SHARE IMMUNIZE INFO DISABLED—ATTENDANT MIN WAGE DP HLTH—IMMUNIZE REGISTRY DPA—AFDC—LEGAL IMMIGRANTS DPA—MEDICAID—PURPOSE—TECHNICAL DPA—MEDICAL ASSISTANCE—TECH ECON & JOB DEVELOPMENT—TECH ECON & JOB DEVELOPMENT—TECH FAMILY PRACTICE RESIDNCY LOANS HEALTHY KIDS PLAN INC TX R & D CR—SUBCHAPTR S CO	SB-0012 SB-1249 SB-1249 SB-0630 SB-0410 SB-0968 SB-0968 SB-1063 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-0497 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0514 SB-0514 SB-0514
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION. CD CORR—GUNRUNNING—NO PROBATN. CHILD LABOR—MEAL PERIOD—TECH CHILD SUPPORT—MARRIAGE LICENSE. CIVIL ADMIN CD—BUDGET PROPOSAL. CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSAL. CRIM CD—GRAFFITI PROOF CONTAIN. DCCA—IDES—EMPLOYMNT COUNCIL. DEPT HLTH—SHARE IMMUNIZE INFO. DISABLED—ATTENDANT MIN WAGE. DP HLTH—IMMUNIZE REGISTRY. DPA—AFDC—LEGAL IMMIGRANTS. DPA—MEDICAL ASSISTANCE—TECHNICAL. DPA—MEDICAL ASSISTANCE—TECH ECON & JOB DEVELOPMENT—TECH ECON DEVELOPMENT ACT	SB-0012 SB-1249 SB-1249 SB-0630 SB-0410 SB-0968 SB-0968 SB-1063 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0822 SB-0631 SB-0631 SB-073 SB-0331 SB-0514 SB-0289 SB-0020
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION CD CORR—GUNRUNNING—NO PROBATN CHILD LABOR—MEAL PERIOD—TECH CHILD SUPPORT—MARRIAGE LICENSE CIVIL ADMIN CD—BUDGET PROPOSAL CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSAL CRIM CD—GRAFFITI PROOF CONTAIN DCCA—IDES—EMPLOYMNT COUNCIL DEPT HLTH—SHARE IMMUNIZE INFO DISABLED—ATTENDANT MIN WAGE DP HLTH—IMMUNIZE REGISTRY DPA—AFDC—LEGAL IMMIGRANTS DPA—MEDICAL ASSISTANCE—TECHNICAL DPA—MEDICAL ASSISTANCE—TECH ECON & JOB DEVELOPMENT—TECH ECON DEVELOPMENT ACT FAMILY PRACTICE RESIDNCY LOANS HEALTHY KIDS PLAN INC TX R & D CR—SUBCHAPTR S CO INC TX—JOBS CREDIT—S CORPS INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT	SB-0012 SB-1249 SB-1249 SB-0630 SB-0410 SB-0076 SB-0968 SB-1063 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-0497 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0514 SB-0513 SB-0514 SB-0520 SB-0631 SB-0631 SB-073 SB-073 SB-0822 SB-0822 SB-0844
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION CD CORR—GUNRUNNING—NO PROBATN CHILD LABOR—MEAL PERIOD—TECH CHILD SUPPORT—MARRIAGE LICENSE CIVIL ADMIN CD—BUDGET PROPOSAL CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSAL CRIM CD—GRAFFITI PROOF CONTAIN DCCA—IDES—EMPLOYMNT COUNCIL DEPT HLTH—SHARE IMMUNIZE INFO DISABLED—ATTENDANT MIN WAGE DP HLTH—IMMUNIZE REGISTRY DPA—AFDC—LEGAL IMMIGRANTS DPA—MEDICAID—PURPOSE—TECHNICAL DPA—MEDICAL ASSISTANCE—TECH ECON & JOB DEVELOPMENT—TECH ECON DEVELOPMENT ACT FAMILY PRACTICE RESIDNCY LOANS HEALTHY KIDS PLAN INC TX R & D CR—SUBCHAPTR S CO INC TX—JOBS CREDIT—S CORPS INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT INS DAY CARE—COVERAGE	SB-0012 SB-1249 SB-1249 SB-0630 SB-0410 SB-0968 SB-0968 SB-1063 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-0697 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0514 SB-0331 SB-0514 SB-0289 SB-0484 SB-0484
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION CD CORR—GUNRUNNING—NO PROBATN CHILD LABOR—MEAL PERIOD—TECH CHILD SUPPORT—MARRIAGE LICENSE CIVIL ADMIN CD—BUDGET PROPOSAL CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSAL CRIM CD—GRAFFITI PROOF CONTAIN DCCA—IDES—EMPLOYMNT COUNCIL DEPT HLTH—SHARE IMMUNIZE INFO DISABLED—ATTENDANT MIN WAGE DP HLTH—IMMUNIZE REGISTRY DPA—AFDC—LEGAL IMMIGRANTS DPA—MEDICAID—PURPOSE—TECHNICAL DPA—MEDICAL ASSISTANCE—TECH ECON & JOB DEVELOPMENT—TECH ECON DEVELOPMENT ACT FAMILY PRACTICE RESIDNCY LOANS HEALTHY KIDS PLAN INC TX R & D CR—SUBCHAPTR S CO INC TX—IOBS CREDIT—S CORPS INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT INS DAY CARE—COVERAGE ISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS	SB-0012 SB-1249 SB-1249 SB-0630 SB-0410 SB-0968 SB-0968 SB-1063 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-0697 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0514 SB-0331 SB-0514 SB-0289 SB-0484 SB-0124 SB-0150
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION CD CORR—GUNRUNNING—NO PROBATN CHILD LABOR—MEAL PERIOD—TECH CHILD SUPPORT—MARRIAGE LICENSE CIVIL ADMIN CD—BUDGET PROPOSAL CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSAL CRIM CD—GRAFFITI PROOF CONTAIN DCCA—IDES—EMPLOYMNT COUNCIL DEPT HLTH—SHARE IMMUNIZE INFO DISABLED—ATTENDANT MIN WAGE DP HLTH—IMMUNIZE REGISTRY DPA—AFDC—LEGAL IMMIGRANTS DPA—MEDICAID—PURPOSE—TECHNICAL DPA—MEDICAL ASSISTANCE—TECH ECON & JOB DEVELOPMENT—TECH ECON DEVELOPMENT ACT FAMILY PRACTICE RESIDNCY LOANS HEALTHY KIDS PLAN INC TX R & D CR—SUBCHAPTR S CO INC TX—JOBS CREDIT—S CORPS INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT INS DAY CARE—COVERAGE ISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS LABOR EQUITY ACT	SB-0012 SB-1249 SB-1249 SB-0630 SB-0410 SB-0968 SB-0968 SB-1063 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-0497 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0514 SB-0513 SB-0514 SB-0514 SB-0514 SB-0514 SB-0514 SB-0289 SB-0484 SB-0124 SB-1050 SB-1060
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION CD CORR—GUNRUNNING—NO PROBATN CHILD LABOR—MEAL PERIOD—TECH CHILD SUPPORT—MARRIAGE LICENSE CIVIL ADMIN CD—BUDGET PROPOSAL CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSAL CRIM CD—GRAFFITI PROOF CONTAIN DCCA—IDES—EMPLOYMNT COUNCIL DEPT HLTH—SHARE IMMUNIZE INFO DISABLED—ATTENDANT MIN WAGE DP HLTH—IMMUNIZE REGISTRY DPA—AFDC—LEGAL IMMIGRANTS DPA—MEDICAID—PURPOSE—TECHNICAL DPA—MEDICAL ASSISTANCE—TECH ECON & JOB DEVELOPMENT—TECH ECON DEVELOPMENT ACT FAMILY PRACTICE RESIDNCY LOANS HEALTHY KIDS PLAN INC TX R & D CR—SUBCHAPTR S CO INC TX—JOBS CREDIT—S CORPS INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT INS DAY CARE—COVERAGE ISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS LABOR EQUITY ACT MEDICAID COST SAVNG—AWARD PRGM	
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION. CD CORR—GUNRUNNING—NO PROBATN CHILD LABOR—MEAL PERIOD—TECH	SB-0012 SB-1249 SB-1249 SB-0630 SB-0410 SB-0968 SB-0968 SB-1063 SB-0487 SB-0487 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0514 SB-0513 SB-0514
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION. CD CORR—GUNRUNNING—NO PROBATN CHILD LABOR—MEAL PERIOD—TECH	SB-0012 SB-1249 SB-1249 SB-0630 SB-0410 SB-0968 SB-0968 SB-1063 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-0697 SB-0111 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0514 SB-0331 SB-073 SB-0331 SB-0514 SB-0289 SB-0484 SB-0124 SB-0124 SB-0124 SB-0140 SB-01060 SB-0114 SB-0399 SB-0398
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION. CD CORR—GUNRUNNING—NO PROBATN CHILD LABOR—MEAL PERIOD—TECH	SB-0012 SB-1249 SB-1249 SB-0630 SB-0410 SB-0968 SB-0968 SB-1063 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-0697 SB-0411 SB-0313 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0514 SB-073 SB-031 SB-073 SB-0822 SB-0822 SB-0822 SB-0821 SB-0822 SB-0831 SB-073
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION. CD CORR—GUNRUNNING—NO PROBATN CHILD LABOR—MEAL PERIOD—TECH	SB-0012 SB-1249 SB-1249 SB-0630 SB-0410 SB-0968 SB-0968 SB-1063 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-0697 SB-0411 SB-0313 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0514 SB-073 SB-031 SB-073 SB-0822 SB-0822 SB-0822 SB-0821 SB-0822 SB-0831 SB-073
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION. CD CORR—GUNRUNNING—NO PROBATN CHILD LABOR—MEAL PERIOD—TECH	SB-0012 SB-1249 SB-1249 SB-0630 SB-0410 SB-076 SB-0968 SB-0968 SB-1063 SB-0487 SB-0487 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0697 SB-0631 SB-0514
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION. CD CORR—GUNRUNNING—NO PROBATN CHILD LABOR—MEAL PERIOD—TECH	SB-0012 SB-1249 SB-1249 SB-0630 SB-0410 SB-076 SB-0968 SB-0968 SB-1063 SB-0487 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-0697 SB-0411 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0514 SB-0513 SB-0631 SB-0631 SB-0631 SB-0114 SB-0124 SB-0124 SB-0124 SB-0124 SB-0144 SB-0144 SB-0144 SB-0144 SB-0144 SB-0144 SB-0144 SB-0144 SB-0144 SB-0150 SB-0144 SB-0140 SB-0399 SB-0399 SB-0399 SB-0398 SB-0398 SB-0400 SB-0400 SB-0203 SB-0035 SB-0035
ATM FEES—\$0.25—PER TRANSACTION. CD CORR—GUNRUNNING—NO PROBATN CHILD LABOR—MEAL PERIOD—TECH	SB-0012 SB-1249 SB-1249 SB-0630 SB-0410 SB-0968 SB-0968 SB-1063 SB-0487 SB-0330 SB-0497 SB-0310 SB-0513 SB-0513 SB-0514 SB-051

GARCIA, JESUS, G. SENATOR (1ST DIST. DEM)—Cont.	
PUBLIC AID—MEDICAID—DMHDDSB-0317	
TOBACCO-MINORS-DISTRIB BY MAILSB-0413	
TOBACCO-MINORS-LUNCH WAGONSB-0412	
U OF I—CHI CAMPUS—PUB HEARINGSSB-0414	
U OF I—CHI COMMUNTY SCHOLARSHP SB-1062	
U OF I—DISPLACEMENT PROGRAM SB-1064	
UNEMP INS—SAVING CLAUSE—TECHSB-0075	
UNEMPLOYMENT INS—DEF—TECHNICALSB-0629	
UNI PEN INT—FAIL TO FILE—TECH SB-1061	
VEH CD—RESCUE VEH—ORGANS	
WAGE PAYMENT & COLLECTION—TECHSB-0632	
WORKERS COMP—ST COMP INS FUNDSB-1065 WRK COMP—QUESTIONS—TECHNICALSB-0074	
WRK COMP—QUESTIONS—TECHNICAL	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY GARCIA	
SENATE BILL: 171, 600, 743, 847, 888, 1039, 1080	
HOUSE BILL: 126, 204, 228, 310, 525, 611, 776, 781, 784, 864, 974, 1298, 1319, 15	578
1757, 2059	,,,
SENATE RESOLUTION: 13, 14	
GEO-KARIS, ADELINE JAY SENATOR (31ST DIST. REP)	
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION	
BOAT SAFETY—FLOAT DEV—UNDER 13SB-0495	
BOAT SAFETY WAYE SKI SIT LEASE	
BOAT SAFETY—WAKE—SKI—SIT—LEASESB-0496 CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONSSB-0806	
CIV PRO—DETECTIV SERVE PROCESSSB-0588	
CRIM CD—INVOLNTRY MANSLAUGHTERSB-0109	
CRIM CD—VEHICLE FORFEITURE SB-0015	
CT OF CLAIMS ACT—CLAIMS	
DEBT COLLECTION—GUARANTORS	
ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS	
ELECTRIC NET ENERGY METERINGSB-1228	
EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES	
ENERGY EFFICIENCY TAX CREDIT SB-1227	
FINANCIAL TRANSACTION CARDSB-1045	
GENETIC TESTING SR-0672	
HOME REPAIR REGISTRATION ACTSB-0356	
HUMAN SERV—ADVISORY COUNCILSSB-0852	
INTERGOVT COOPERATION—INVESTSB-1043	
JUV CT-TEEN COURTSB-0171	
LABOR COMPARABLE EMPLOYERSB-0184	
MENTAL HEALTH—SECURE TRANSPORT SB-0851	
MUNI CD—ANNEXED ELECTORSSB-1208	
PROBATE ACT—SMALL ESTATES	
PROP TX—EXEMPTIONSSB-0051 SEN CIT REAL ESTATE TX DEFERALSB-0046	
TRADEMARK REGISTRATION ACTSB-0953	
UNEMP INS—ACADEMIC—TECHNICALSB-0354	
UNEMP INS—EMPLOYER—TECHNICALSB-0353	
UNEMP INS—MISCONDUCT—TECHNICAL	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY GEO-KARIS	
SENATE BILL: 3, 30, 78, 396, 550, 587, 753, 770, 1050, 1052, 1053, 1054, 1055, 10	056,
1057, 1058, 1059	
HOUSE BILL: 23, 106, 111, 127, 152, 154, 183, 201, 231, 236, 242, 271, 275, 307,	347,
630, 723, 752, 807, 889, 891, 895, 1089, 1210, 1315, 1344, 1397, 1457, 1470, 13	535,
1558, 1612, 1613, 1696, 2060, 2150, 2225, 2262, 2287	
SENATE RESOLUTION: 106, 144	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 30	
HALVORSON, DEFRANCESCO, DEBBIE SENATOR (40TH DIST. DEM)	
\$SUPP—ST BRD ED	
CD CORR—PRISONERS—COSTSSB-0402	
CNTY CD-PUBLIC DEFENDER-BAILSB-0776	
CONTRACTR CONTRIB—PROHIBIT SB-0187	
CONTRACTS—SIGNATURES—\$250,000	
COUNTIES OF THE IMPACTING A DC SP 1002	
COUNTIES CD—JUV IMPACT INCARCSB-1002 DAY CARE—BAN SMOKINGSB-0774	

HALVORSON, DEFRANCESCO, DEBBIE SENATOR (40TH	DIST. DEM)—Cont.
DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM	
ELEC CD—AG INVESTIGATIONS	
ELEC CD—CONTRIB LIMITS ELEC CD—ELECTRONIC RPT FILING	SB-0094
ELEC CD—ELECTRONIC RPT FILING	SB-0095
ELEC CD—EXAMINE RPTS—ID PERSON ELEC CD—PRIMARY DATE	5D- 0092
ELECT CD—CONTRIB—EMPLOYER	5D-0040
ELECTION CD—CONTRIB—EMPLOTERELECTION CD—CAMPAIGN EXPD	
FUND EDUCATION FIRST ACT	
GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM	
GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM	SR_0326
GENERAL ASSISTANCE—OVERPAYMENT	SR-0608
IL OPPORTUNITY SCHOLARSHIP	SR-1003
INC TX—HOUSEHOLD—DEPENDNT CARE	SR-0284
JOLIET ARSENAL AUTH BD MEMBERS	
MASTECTOMY—INPATIENT CARE	SR-0017
NURSE HOME—CHNG IN PAY—DISCHRG	SR-0444
PROP TX—OPEN LAND—GOLF COURSES	SB-0324
RIVERBOAT—ADMISSION & WAGER TX	
SECOND LOWEST BIDDER PROT ACT	SB-1004
VEH CD—ACCIDENT—DEATH—INJURY	SB-1218
VEH CD—SUSPEND—REPORT HIT RUN	
VEH CD—TRANSFER TITLE—TAXES	
YOUTH TOBACCO REDUCTION ACT	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSO	RED BY HALVORSON
SENATE BILL: 36, 171, 172, 233, 320, 327, 550, 592, 599	
HOUSE BILL: 107, 228, 314, 400, 401, 611, 626, 729, 74.	5, 807, 845, 885, 1227, 1301
1332, 1444, 1512, 1703, 1923, 2061, 2147	-,,,,,
HAWKINSON, CARL E. SENATOR (47TH DIST. REP)	
\$DHS-GRANT-NBORHOOD HOUSE ASSN	SB-1122
CANNABIS—OVER 2000 GRAMS	SB-0014
CHILDREN—OUT—STATE PLACEMENTS	
CIVIL PROCEDURE—TECHNICAL	SB-0362
CRIM CD & CD CORR—SEX OFFENSES	SB-0007
CRIM CD—NECESSITY—TECH	
CRIM CD—PUBLIC INDECENCY	
CRIM CD—VEHICLE FORFEITURECRIM PRO—CHARACTER EVIDENCE	
CRIM PRO—CHARACTER EVIDENCECRIM PRO—CLOSED CIRCUIT TV	
CRIM PRO—PROSECUTION—TECHNICAL	
DISABLED—ATTENDANT MIN WAGE	SR-0607
DIVORCE—CHILDS ATTORNEY	
DRUG ABUSE—CRIME OF VIOLENCE	
ELEC CD—1998 AUGUST PRIMARY	SB-0078
FLEEING POLICE—PENALTY—SEIZURE	SB-0233
GAMBLING-STATEWIDE REFERENDUM	SB-0211
GENETIC TESTING	SB-0672
GOOD SAMARITAN-OPTOMETRIST	SB-0587
HMO-RESIDENTIAL FACILITY	SB-0457
INSPECTOR GENERAL ACT	SB-0240
JUV CT—TEEN COURT	SB-0171
JUVENILE COURT ACT—TECHNICAL	SB-0363
LOW-LEVEL RADIOACTV WST-SITING	SB-0431
MUNI CD-ORDINANCE-TECHNICAL	
OBSCENE COMMUNICATIONS—PENALTY	SB-0009
OCC & USE—AVIATION FUEL—EXEMPT	SB-0549
PARENTAGE—PUB DEFNDR REPRESNTN	SB-0102
PROP TX—SENIOR CITIZEN ASSESS	
SEX OFFENDER MANAGEMENT BOARD	
SEXUALLY VIOLENT PERSONS ACT	SB-0006
VEH CD-DRIV ABSTRACT-DUI DWLS	SB-0113
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSO	RED BY HAWKINSON
SENATE BILL: 145, 780	
HOUSE BILL: 8, 46, 56, 165, 167, 182, 306, 424, 513, 58	!, 868, 995, 1101, 1111, 1112
1158, 1279, 1410, 1422, 1558, 1628	
SENATE RESOLUTION: 6, 92	

HENDON, RICKEY R. SENATOR (5TH DIST. DEM)	
CHICAGO SCHOOL UNIFORMS	SB-0023
DHS-ASSISTIVE TECH CENTERS	SB-1084
ELEC CD—SEPTEMBER PRIMARY	SB-1000
HOUSING-CHA-BD OF COMMISSIONRS	SB-0026
HOUSING—REVIEW OF CHA POLICE	SB-0025
INC TX—ON SITE CHILD CARE CR	SB-0712
LAW ENFCMT—DEATH—LINE OF DUTY	SB-1190
LAW ENFCMT—DEATH—LINE OF DUTY	
LEGISLATIVE SCHOLARSHIP REFORM	SB-0223
MINORITY ENVIRONMENTL SCHOLRSHP	SB-0065
OCC—USE—BAR PROSECUTIONPEN CD—DSABL OFFR—LMTD DUTY	SB-0438
PROP TAX—CHURCH—SCAVENGER SALE	5B -1194
PROP TX—SPECIAL SERVICE AREA	3D~1193 CD 0271
PROP TX—SPECIAL SERVICE AREA	
ST POL—DECOY CAR CRIME PROG	SB-0033
ST POLICE—BURIAL BENEFIT	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	
SENATE BILL: 164, 327, 1080	DI IIDINDON
HOUSE BILL: 45, 128, 156, 157, 182, 447, 494, 572, 1202, 1.	283 1294 1459 1515
1550, 1703, 1704, 1735, 2061	000, 12, 1, 110,, 1010,
SENATE RESOLUTION: 95, 111	
JACOBS, DENNY SENATOR (36TH DIST. DEM)	
ASSISTED LIVING ESTAB ACT	SB-0743
BOAT SAFETY – UNDER THE INFLUENC	SB-0110
CABLE TV FRANCHISE TRANSFER	
CABLE TV—JUST COMPENSATION	
CLIN PSYCH—HYPNOTHER APY	SB-0674
CNTY CD—CABLE TV FRANCHISE	
CNTY CD-ZONING-SPECIAL USE	SB-0155
COLLECTION ACT—COMPT—OFFSET	SB-0947
CRIM CD—TOY GUNS	SB-0349
CRIM PRO—BAIL	SB-0350
DCCA OFFICE SHENYANG CHINA	SB-1191
ELEC CD—ABSENTEE—ADVERTISE—TEC	
ELEC CD—TITLE—TECHNICAL	SB-0765
EMS—FREESTANDING EMERG CENTER	
EQUITABLE CONSTRUCTION ACTETHICS—ELEC—CAMPAIGN LIMITS	3D-0/0/
FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMT	SD-0100 SR-0753
FLOOD CONTROL—SURPLUS WATERS	SR-0804
HYPNOTHERPIST LIC ACT	SB-0903
INC TX—EXEMPT SEVERANCE PAY	SB-0267
INC TX—HOUSEHOLD—DEPENDNT CARE	SB-0284
INC TX—WORKERS COMPENSATION CR	
INDUSTRIAL JOB TRAINING—TX CR	SB-1220
JOBS TRAINING PROGRAM ACT—TECH	SB-1080
MANAGED CARE PATIENT RIGHTS	SB-0705
MUNI CD-CROSS GUARD-FULL TIME	
OCC THERAPY—1 YR TEMP PRACTICE	
PEN CD-DNST FIRE-ANNUAL INCR	
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION	SB-0700
POLICE—FIRE—MEDIC—AGE LIMITS PROP TX—ABATEMENT—INDUSTRIES	SB-0156
PROP TX—ABATEMENT—INDUSTRIESPROP TX—AUTOMATIC HMSTD EXEMPT	SB-00//
PROPANE EDUCATION AND RESEARCH	
PUB AID—EMPLOYMENT—TECHNICAL	
QUAD CITIES CIVIV CTR—EXPAND	
RADIATION PROTECTION—LICENSE	
RIVERBOAT ACT—TECHNICAL	
RIVERBOAT GAMBLE—DUAL LICENSES	SB-0154
RTA-OPERATIONS-TECHNICAL	SB-0301
RTA-POLICY-POWERS-TECHNICAL	SB-0300
SCH CD-ST AID CLAIM-PARTIAL DY	SB-0245
SCHOOL CONSTRN BONDS—REFERNDUM	SB-1226
TODT IMMINITY VOI INTEEDS	SB-0865

JACOBS, DENNY SENATOR (36TH DIST. DEM)—Cont.
UNDERGROUND UTILITY — FINES SB-0158
UNEMPLOY INS—STUDENTS—CAMPSSB-0062
VIDEO LOTTERY GAMINGSB-0494
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY JACOBS
SENATE BILL: 145, 165, 258, 423, 592, 723, 847, 888
HOUSE BILL: 8, 153, 214, 235, 489, 521, 579, 644, 707, 722, 742, 908, 1059, 1101,
1119, 1142, 1395, 1565, 1843
SENATE RESOLUTION: 37, 74, 91
JONES, EMIL JR. SENATOR (14TH DIST. DEM)
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATIONSB-0600
AERONAUTICS-TECHNICALSB-0981
BANKS—PUBLIC FUNDS—CONTROL SB-0690
CRIM CD—WITNESS NO PAYMENTSB-0521
HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATIONSB-0847
IL NURSE ACT—DRUG USE—TREATMNTSB-0608
IL NURSING ACT—APRNSB-0606
IL NURSING ACT—DEFINITIONSSB-0609
IL NURSING ACT—SUNSET SB-0605
INS COVER DIABETES MGT TRAINIGSB-1048
MEIGS FIELD AIRPORT ACT—REPEALSB-0820 PROP TX—EXEMPT—CT PROCEEDINGSSB-1223
PROPIX—EXEMPT—CT PROCEEDINGS
PUBLIC ELECTION FUNDSB-1204 OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY JONES
HOUSE BILL: 18. 315. 368. 427. 487. 735. 1076. 1142. 1147. 1227. 1298. 1303. 1550.
1614. 1703
SENATE RESOLUTION: 9, 18, 23, 37, 47, 70, 89, 123, 128, 134, 142
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 34
KARPIEL, DORIS C. SENATOR (25TH DIST. REP)
SEPA—GREAT LAKES PROT FUND
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTHSB-0230 CHILD SUPPORT—DEPT OF REVENUESB-0323
CHILD SUPPORT—DEPT OF REVENUESB-0323 CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONSSB-0806
CHILD SUPPORT — UIFSA REVISIONSSB-0806 CHILDREN—OUT—STATE PLACEMENTSSB-0004
CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSESSB-1224
DCFS—CHILD PLACEMENT—RACESB-0780
DCFS—DISCLOSURE OF REPORTS
EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DESSB-1024
EPA—BROWNFIELDS PROGRAMSB-0939
EPA-RECYCLING-REPORTINGSB-0545
GRADUATED DRIVERS LICENSINGSB-0950
HOTEL TAX—LOCAL TOURISM FUNDSB-0723 IL NURSE ACT—DRUG USE—TREATMNTSB-0608
IL NURSE ACT—DRUG USE—TREATMNTSB-0608
IL NURSING ACT—DEFINITIONSSB-0609
IL PURCHASING—DISCLOSURE—TECHSB-1007
INC TX—ON SITE CHILD CARE CRSB-0712 INC TX—RESIDENTIAL CREDITSB-1232
INC TX—RESIDENTIAL CREDIT
JUVENILE TOBACCO PREVENT
LIBRARY SYS—GRANTS—TAX CAPS
LOCAL GOV—LAND TRANSFERS SB-1019
MANAGED CARE PATIENT RIGHTS
MIDWIVES—TECHNICALSB-0782
MUNI CD-REAL ESTATE INSPECTIONSB-0779
NIU TRUSTEEEMINENT DOMAINSB-0770
POLL CNTRL BD—RULE—ECON IMPACT SB-0778
POST-MASTECTOMY HOSPITAL STAY SB-0711
PUB AID—CHILD SUPPORT—TECH
PUB AID—PROPERTY TRANSFERSSB-0860
PUB AID—SCHOOL ATTENDANCE
RIGHT OF CONSCIENCE—HLTH CARESB-0160 SCH CD—ST AID—TAX EXTEN LIMITNSB-0570
VEH CD—ST AID—TAX EXTEN LIMITNSB-05/0
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY KARPIEL
SENATE BILL: 1, 438, 700, 844
HOUSE BILL: 56, 66, 143, 164, 165, 452, 653, 951, 1048, 1126, 1174, 1219, 1223, 1303,
1384 1446 1887 2122 2214 2236

KARPIEL, DORIS C. SENATOR (25TH DIST. REP)-Cont. SENATE RESOLUTION: 83, 84, 85 **HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 32 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 31** KLEMM, DICK SENATOR (32ND DIST. REP) AUTO REPAIR DISCLOSURES.......SB-1039 BOAT SAFETY—UNDER THE INFLUENC......SB-0110 CONSERVATION DIST-EXPAND BOARD SB-0174 LOCAL GOVT REFERENDA......SB-0373 MUNI CD—RETAIL THEFT ORDINANCE SB-0377 MUNI OFFICER—CONFLICT OF INT SB-0594 PROP TX—SR CIT EXEMPT—ILLNESS...... SB-0035 PUB LABOR RELATIONS-INTERGOVTSB-0469 OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY KLEMM HOUSE BILL: 28, 50, 135, 167, 452, 585, 672, 974, 1027, 1193, 1219, 1417, 1470, 1588, 1765, 1776, 2161, 2262 SENATE RESOLUTION: 21, 49, 141 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 3. 8 LAUZEN, CHRIS SENATOR (21ST DIST. REP) SOCE—VAR REGULATORY AGENCIES......SB-1165 ABORTION-PARTIAL BIRTH.....SB-0230 ADVISORY REFERENDA......SB-0741 CAMPAIGN FINANCE OVERSIGHT......SB-0745 CHILD LABOR LAW—PARK DISTRICTS SB-0476
CHILD LABOR LAW—TECHNICAL SB-0206 DIVORCE MEDIATOR CERTIFICATION......SB-0835 ECON DEVELOPMENT ACTSB-0073 ELEC CD-NONE OF THE ABOVE SB-0742 GAMBLING-STATEWIDE REFERENDUMSB-0211 GOV BUDGET PROPOSAL-ESTIMATES SB-0281 HIV PREGNANCY — HUMAN RIGHTS...... SB-0834 INC TX DEDUCT-INTEREST......SB-0940 INC TX—RESIDENTIAL CREDIT...... SB-1232 ISAC-INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS SB-1050 LOC GOVT DEBT-ALTERNATE BONDS...... SB-0185 OCC & USE TX —TECHNOLOGY EQUIP SB-0374
OPEN MEETINGS—BD OF REVIEW SB-0552
PEN CD—DNST POL—DISABILITY SB-0302 PROP TAX CD—DEFINE PROPERTY SB-0512 PUB AID—EMPLOYMENT—TECHNICAL......SB-0077 PUB LABOR RELATIONS-TECHNICALSB-0204 SILVER-HAIRED LEGISLATURE.....SB-1046 UNEMPLOYMENT INS—INFO TO IMRF......SB-0833 UNEMPLOYMENT INS—LABOR DISPUTE......SB-0229

LAUZEN, CHRIS SENATOR (21ST DIST. REP)—Cont.	
UNEMPLOYMENT—REPORTING	SB-0854
USE TX—RET OCC TX—FOOD PCKGING	
VEH CD-UNINSURED CAR-IMPOUND	SB-0395
WAGE PAYMENT & COLLECTION—TECH	SB-0205
WRK COMP & OCC DISEASES—FRAUD	SB-0585
WRK COMP—AVG WKLY WAGE—COMPUTE	SB-0583
WRK COMP—COLLECTIVE BARGAINING	SB-0586
WRK COMP—COVERAGE—OTHER STATES	SB-0581
WRK COMP—INJURY—ALCOHOL—DRUGS	SB-0584
WRK COMP—PANEL—INFORMAL HRNGS	SB-0582
WRK COMP-QUESTIONS-TECHNICAL	SB-0074
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR	ED BY LAUZEN
SENATE BILL: 240. 780	
HOUSE BILL: 28, 221, 228, 310, 382, 526, 605, 614, 932, 9	82, 1074, 1087, 1337, 1574,
1575, 1633, 1705, 1757, 1802, 2081, 2179	, ,
SENATE RESOLUTION: 46, 48, 63, 69	
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 13, 14, 16, 21, 38, 42	
ODIVITE FORTH RESOURCE TOTAL 13, 11, 10, 21, 30, 12	
LINK, TERRY SENATOR (30TH DIST. DEM)	
CD CORR—FIREARM—NO FOID	SB-0640
CHILD PROTECTION LICENSE PLATE	SB-0355
COMPENSATN REVIEW BD—ABOLISHES	SB-0207
CONSERVATOR PEACE—POLICE ONLY	SB-0369
CONTRACTS—SIGNATURES—\$250,000	SB-0777
CRIME VICTIM—PECUNIARY LOSS	SB-0506
DEPT HLTH—SHARE IMMUNIZE INFO	
DP HLTH—BREAST FEEDNG CAMPAIGN	SB-0404
ELEC CD—APPLICATION FOR BALLOT	SB-0231
ELECT CD—NONPARTISAN ELECTIONS	SB-0200
ELECTN CD & SCH CD—GEN PRIMARY	SR-0144
EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES	
HGH ED PREPAY TUITION CONTRACT	SB-0167
INC TX—BUSINESS INC—NON—RESDNT	SR-0502
INC TX—MOTL HLTH—CANCR—CHKOFF	SIR_0083
LIVESTOCK ACTS—INCLUDE RATITES	
MUNI CD—INCORPORATE VILLAGE	SR-0612
MUNI CD—JUVENILE DELINQUENCY	CP_1110
TOL HWY DIRECTOR—CONTRIBUTIONS	SIB_0638
TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS	SB-0642
TOLL HWY AUTH—DIRECTORS	SB-0630
TOLL HWY AUTH—RATE INCREASE	SD 0642
TOLL HWY AUTH—REFERENDUM	SB-0644
TOLL HWY—MONEY USED FOR UPKEEP	SD-0641
VEH CD—HANDICAP PARKING VIOL	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR	3D-0223
SENATE BILL: 109, 291, 381, 1200	ED BI LINK
HOUSE BILL: 66, 106, 111, 232, 236, 242, 321, 351, 379, 4	100 401 472 505 502 451
652, 844, 851, 974, 1029, 1128, 1283, 1302, 1316, 1324, 13	200, 401, 472, 303, 393, 031, 207 1220 1242 1401 1522
	02/, 1332, 1303, 1 4 61, 1333,
1589, 1806, 2059 SENATE RESOLUTION: 79, 127, 131, 143	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18	
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 11, 24	
LUECHTEFELD, DAVID, S. SENATOR (58TH DIST. REP)	
\$APPROPRIATIONS—CDB—VARIOUS	SB-0088
\$OCE-DOC	
\$OCE—SIU	SB-1155
COAL DEVELOPMENT BOARD MEMBERS	SB-0250
COAL RESURGENCE FUND	SB-0524
CONTROLLED SUBSTNCES—EPHEDRINE	SB-1028
COSMETOLOGIST LICENSE—TECH	SB-1251
CRIM CD—CONCEALING OFFENSE	
DOT—TOURIST BUSINESS SIGNS	
FARM ECONOMIC—RENEWABLE FUEL	SB-0908
FRIVOLOUS LAWSUITS—PRISONR PAY	SR-0381
HEALTH INS PORTABILITY	SR-0802
IL COAL BOND—AUTHENTICATE—TECH	SR-0286
IL COAL RECOVERY ACT 1997	

LUECHTEFELD, DAVID, S. SENATOR (58TH DIST. REP)—Cont.	
ILL PREPAID THITION ACT	SB-0878
ILL PREPAID TUITION ACTINSURANCE CODE—DOMESTIC ABUSE	SB-0490
LIQUOR CD—GRAPE WINE COUNCIL	SB-0910
LIVESTOCK ACTS—INCLUDE RATITES	SB-0258
LOCAL GOVT REFERENDA	SB-0373
NURSE PRACTITIONER PRAC-TITLE	SR-0450
PEN CD-UNIV-EARLY RETIREMENT	CD 0292
PEN CD—UNIV—EARLY RETMENT	CD_0202
PUBLIC EMPLOYEE PENSION EQUITY	SD-0200
COLOGIA AID CURRENT OR ANTE	SD-0003
SCHOOLS—AID—SUPPLEMENT GRANTS	
SR CITS—PHARMACEUTICAL ASSITOTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED B	OD-U9U9 V I UECHTEREI D
	ILUECHIEFELD
SENATE BILL: 78, 164, 711	11/ 1170 1102 1220
HOUSE BILL: 9, 190, 316, 735, 807, 819, 994, 998, 1007, 1094, 1	110, 11/8, 1193, 1230,
1296, 1356, 1525, 1678, 1876, 2216	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 35, 36	
MADIGAN, ROBERT A. SENATOR (45TH DIST. REP)	
ASSISTED LIVING ESTAB ACT	SR_0743
BOARD OF ACCOUNTING EXAMINERS	CD 0/45
CAMPAIGN SIGNS—REGULATE	SD-0465 CD-0655
CARE FACILITIES—RETALIATION	SD-0033 SD-0757
CHECO DOLICE DENGLON CD CALADY	SD-0737
CHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY	
EMPLOYEE LEASING COMPANY ACT	
HEALTH INS PORTABILITY	
HORSE RACING—TECHNICAL	SB-0899
IL NURSE ACT—DRUG USE—TREATMNT	SB-0608
IL NURSING ACT—APRN	SB-0606
IL NURSING ACT—DEFINITIONS	SB-0609
IL NURSING ACT—SUNSET	SB-0605
INS CD ANNUITY—PENSION—TECH	SB-0466
INS CD REPEAL ARTICLE VIII	SB-0801
INS CD-ARBITRATION	SB-0197
INS CD—INS EXCHANGE	
INS CD—PREMIUM REFUND	S B- 0198
INS CD-REDUCTIONS-ANTI-THEFT	SB-0196
INSURANCE CODE—DOMESTIC ABUSE	SB-0490
INSURANCE CODE—TECHNICAL	SB-0131
INSURANCE CODE—TECHNICAL	SB-0132
INSURANCE CODE—TECHNICAL	SB-0294
INSURANCE CODE—TECHNICALINSURANCE CODE—TECHNICALINSURANCE CODE—TECHNICALINSURANCE CODE—TECHNICAL	SB-0295
INSURANCE CODE—TECHNICAL	SB-0296
IUV CT—IURISDICTION—TEHNICAL	SB-0120
MORTGAGE LICENSEE—LOCATION—EXM	SB-0497
OCC & USE-AVIATION FUEL-EXEMPT	SB-0549
PEN CD—CHILD—STUDENT UNDER 22	SB-0669
PEN CD-CNTY OFCER-ALT BENEFITS	SB-0803
PEN CD—CORRECTIONS—8 YR VEST	SB-0649
PEN CD-IMRF-EDUC HEALTH INSUR	SB-0654
PEN CD—IMRF—MILITARY SERVICE	SB-0221
PEN CD_IMPE_OMNIBUS	SR-0717
PEN CD—PICK UP OPTIONAL CONTRI	SB-0312
PEN CD-ST EMPLOYEES-TECHNICAL	SB-0138
PEN CD—UNIV—ADMINISTRATIVE	
PEN CD—UNIV—BENEFIT CHANGES	
PEN CD—UNIV—ONE TIME INCREASE	SB-0650
PEN CD—UNIV—OPTIONAL RET PRÔG	SB-0210
PEN CD—UNIV—PICKUP OPTL CONTRI	SB-0311
PEN CD—UNIVERSITIES—TECHNICAL	SR-0667
PEN CD—UNIVERSITIES—TECHNICALPEN CD—VETS—SEC 415—ACCOUNTING	
PENCD—DNST TEACHER—ADMINISTRAT	
PUBLIC EMPLOYEE PENSION EQUITY	
REAL EST—APPRAISER—TECHNICAL	808U-82
REAL ESTATE LIC PROPOW MONIES	3D-0070 SB-0807
REAL ESTATE LIC—ESCROW MONIES	5D"U07/ CD 12/0
TITLE INS AGENT—ESCROW AGENT	5D-1240 CD 0102
VISION SVC PLAN ACT—REPEALWILDLIEF CD. HANDICAPD—CROSSROW	SR-0071

MADIGAN, RUBERT A. SENATOR (451H DIST. REP)—Cont.	
WILDLIFE CD—HANDICAPD—CROSSBOW	SB-1195
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	ED BY MADIGAN
SENATE BILL: 258, 484	
HOUSE BILL: 15, 110, 223, 295, 347, 354, 366, 424, 586,	591, 593, 735, 791, 1051
1076, 1094, 1185, 1266, 1280, 1296, 1332, 1345, 1400, 188	31, 2174, 2328
MAILAD WILLIAME ID CENATION MODIL DICT DED.	
MAHAR, WILLIAM F. JR. SENATOR (19TH DIST. REP)	GD 11/1
SOCE—GOVERNORS STATE UNIV	SB-1161
CHEMICAL SAFETY ACT—EPA	SB-0347
COMMUNITY COLLEGE—DIRECTORY	SB-0837
DUI BLOOD ALCOHOL LEVEL	SB-0008
ELECTRIC NET ENERGY METERING	SB-1228
ENERGY EFFICIENCY TAX CREDIT	SB-1227
EPA—AIR POLL PERMIT—FEE	SB-0819
EPA-DEFINITIONS-TECHNICAL	SB-0057
EPA—DRINKING WATER SOURCES	SB-0348
EPA—HAZ MAT TRANSPORT—REGIST	SB-0378
EPA—HAZ WASTE—SETTLEMENT	SB-0695
EPA—PERMIT—3RD PTY APPEAL	SB-0814
EPA—PIIB WATER SUPPLY LOANS	SR-0815
EPA—SANITARY LANDFILLS—SITES	SB-0054
GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM	SB-0211
HEALTH INS PORTABILITY	SB-0802
INS CHILD HLTH SUPERVISION	SB-0480
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TEHNICAL	SB-0120
LIMIT GEN ASSEM SCHOLARSHIPS	SB-0283
PEN CD—COOK CO POLICE—REMARRY	SR-0924
PEN CD—DEPT REVENUE—TRANSFER	SR-1100
PENCD—DNST TCHR—ADVANCD DEGREE	SR_0026
PHONE—CERT OF EXCHANGE SERVICE	SR_0141
POST—MASTECTOMY HOSPITAL STAY	SR_0711
PROPANE EDUCATION AND RESEARCH	SP-0151
PUB AID—MEDICAID—TECHNICAL	SD-0131
PUB AID—PROPERTY TRANSFERS	CD 0940
PUB AID—SCHOOL ATTENDANCE	3D-0000 SD 0941
PUD AID—SCHOOL ATTENDANCE	5B-0801
PUB UTIL LIFE—SUPPORT TECH	SB-0056
PUB UTIL METERS—TECHNICAL	SB-0055
PUB UTIL—TELECOM—TECHNICAL	SB-0935
PUBLIC EMPLOYEE PENSION EQUITY	SB-0003
RADIATN PROTECTN—MISREP TO DEP	SB-0816
SENIOR HOMESTEAD EXEMPT—CPI	SB-0164
ST COMP—LOC GOVT—AUDIT	SB-0607
TELECOM—MUNI MAINT FEE ACT	SB-0996
VEH CD-ALL TERAIN VEH-REGISTER	SB-1121
VEH CD-SPEED LIMIT-SCHOOL ZONE	SB-0086
VEH CD—SUSPEND—REPORT HIT RUN	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	D BY MAHAR
SENATE BILL: 5, 6, 7, 9, 172, 230, 381, 443, 490, 878	
HOUSE BILL: 257, 260, 279, 362, 408, 611, 689, 705, 807, 92	20, 1169, 1239, 1271, 1298
1302, 1322, 1369, 1503, 2132, 2164	4
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 6, 31	
MAITLAND, JOHN W. JR. SENATOR (44TH DIST. REP) \$APPROPRIATIONS—CDB—VARIOUS	GD 0000
\$APPROPRIATIONS—CDB—VARIOUS	SB-0088
\$BD TRUSTEES—UNIV RET SYSTEM	
SOCE—EASTERN ILLINOIS UNIV	SB-1159
SOCE—ILLINOIS STATE UNIV	SB-1156
SOCE—JUDICIAL INQUIRY BOARD	SB-1147
\$SUPP—VARIOUS STATE AGENCIES	SB-1127
CIV ADMIN CD-TITLE-TECHNICAL	SB-1010
DAGR—COUNTY EXTENSION FUNDING	SB-0626
DRUG PARAPHRNLIA—REPLICA DEVIC	SB-0128
ENERGY ASSISTANCE—TECHNICAL	SB-0430
GOV ETHICS—TECHNICAL	SB-1011
HOSPITAL LICENSE ACT—TECHNICAL	SB-0783
ILL PREPAID TUITION ACT	SB-0878
JUDICIAL VACANCIES—GOVERNOR	SB-1029
LOW-LEVEL RADIOACTV WST-TECH	SB-0817

MAITLAND, JOHN W. JR. SENATOR (44TH DIST. REP)—Com	•
PEN CD—CHILD—STUDENT UNDER 22	SR-0660
PEN CD—DNST TEACHERS—IMRF	
PEN CD—GENERAL PROVISIONS—TECH	SD-0003
PEN CD—IMRF—MILITARY SERVICE	SB-0000
PEN CD—UNIV—ADMINISTRATIVE	5D-0221
PEN CD—UNIV—ADMINISTRATIVE	5B-0499
PEN CD—UNIV—BENEFIT CHANGES	SB-0498
PEN CD-VETS-SEC 415-ACCOUNTING	
PENCD—DNST POL & FIRE—INVSTMTS	SB-0097
PENCD-DNST TEACHER-ADMINISTRAT	SB-0668
PERSONNEL CD—TITLE—TECHNICAL	SB-1005
UNDERGROUND UTILITY - FINES	SB-0158
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	
HOUSE BILL: 18, 110, 139, 202, 235, 260, 602, 646, 680, 898	P, 918, 1144, 1303, 1490,
<i>1823, 2171</i>	
SENATE RESOLUTION: 112	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 8	
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 18, 19, 44	
MOLARO, ROBERT, S. SENATOR (12TH DIST. DEM)	
CD CORR—RESTITUTION	SB-0789
CHI SCHOOLS-BOARD-TECHNICAL	
CLINICAL—SOCIAL WORK PRACTICE	SB-0916
CNTY CD—PUBLIC DEFENDER—BAIL	SB-0776
CONSUMER FRAUD—DEPOSIT REFUNDS	SB-0787
COUNTIES CD—JUV IMPACT INCARC	SB-1002
CRIM CD—DELIVERIES—DISCRIMINAT	SB-0895
CRIM CD—E—MAIL MISUSE	
CRIM CD-PUBLIC NUISANCE	
DENTAL MANAGED CARE REGULATION	SB-0750
HORSE RACING ACT—LABOR	
JUV CT—HABITUAL JUV OFFENDER	
JUV CT-MINORS-CLASS X	
MED APPOINTMT TRANSPORT—LIC	SR-0911
MORTGAGE LICENSEE—LOCATION—EXM	
MUN CD—PUR CHASE ORDER—CONTRACT	
MUNI CD—RESIDENTS—PARKING	
PEN CD-IMRF-MILITARY SERVICE	
PRIV DET—ALARM—ADVERTISING	
PUB AID—CHILD CARE REIMBRSMNTS	SB-0676
PUB UTIL—SUPPLY TERMINATION	
RIVERBOAT—CITIES OVER 500,000	
VEH CD—GRAFFITI—MINOR—LICENSE	3D-1021 CD 0066
VEH CD—GRAFFITI—MINOR—LICENSEVEH CD—SEC OF STATE—TECHNICAL	
VEH CD—TOW PRIVATE PROP—NOTICE	
VEH CD—TRUNK SAFETY RELEASEOTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	3D-U/88
	DBI MOLARO
SENATE BILL: 101, 145 HOUSE BILL: 23, 72, 152, 519, 558, 762, 844, 1117, 1214, 12	16 1226
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 19	10, 1330
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION; 19	
MYERS, JUDITH A. SENATOR (53RD DIST. REP.)	
\$OCE—EASTERN ILLINOIS UNIV	SB-1159
COMPT—ANNUAL RPT TAX ANALYSIS	SB-0593
DP HLTH-OVARIAN CANCER-PROGRAM	SB-0773
ILL PREPAID TUITION ACT	
JUDGE-ADD 1-17TH CIRCUIT	
PEN CD-DNST TEACH-EXPAND BOARD	
PROP TX—SR CIT ASSESS—NOTICE	
SR CITS—PHARMACEUTICAL ASSIT	SB-0909
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOREI	
SENATE BILL: 3, 423, 806, 1024	
HOUSE BILL: 110, 125, 128, 138, 190, 228, 251, 316, 347, 367	. 496, 573, 577, 604, 631
708, 709, 995, 1051, 1141, 1258, 1272, 1316, 1342, 1366,	
1823, 1881, 1883, 2067, 2216, 2225	, 10.0, 1010, 1011,
SENATE RESOLUTION: 53	
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 47	

O'DANIEL, WILLIAM L. SENATOR (54TH DIST DEM)	CD 0500
ANIMAL CONTROL—DEF—TECHNICAL	SB-0732
COMPT—ANNUAL RPT TAX ANALYSIS	SB-0593
DAGR—COUNTY EXTENSION FUNDING	
FARM ECONOMIC—RENEWABLE FUEL	SB-0908
INC TX—PROP TX—NON—FOR—PROFIT	SB-1094
LIQUOR CD—GRAPE WINE COUNCIL	SB-0910
LIVESTOCK ACTS—INCLUDE RATITES	SB-0258
LIVESTOCK MANAGE FACILITY—TECH	SB-0731
SCHOOL CONSTRCTION BONDS—INDEX	SB-0888
WILDLIFE CD—GROUSE—TECHNICAL	SB-0729
WILDLIFE CD—HANDICAPD—CROSSBOW	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY	O'DANIEL
SENATE BILL: 78, 165, 604	
HOUSE BILL: 27, 602, 771, 818, 994, 995, 998, 1180, 1289, 1492,	. 1680, 1880
SENATE RESOLUTION: 8	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24	
COMMITTEE BATTOCK I CONTACTOR (ACTIVIDADE DED)	
O'MALLEY, PATRICK, J. SENATOR (18TH DIST. REP)	OD 0500
BANK TREASURY SHARE—NOTICE	SB-0792
CHARITABLE TRUST ACT—TECHNICAL	
CHARTER SCHOOLS—REFERENDA	
CHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY	SB-0063
CHILD SUPPORT—WORK—RESIDENCE	
CHILDREN—OUT—STATE PLACEMENTS	
CIVIL ADMIN CD—BUDGET PROPOSAL	SB-0076
CNTY-MUNI CD-BONDS-SECURITY	SB-0920
CNTY-MUNI CD-CASH BONDS	SB-0919
CONDO PROP—COMBINATION UNITS	SB-0358
CONDO PROPERTY – TECHNICAL	SB-0359
CREDIT CARD & INTEREST—TITLES	SB-0678
CRIM CD—DECEPTIVE—CIV—DAMAGES	SB-0793
CRIM CD—DECEPTIVE—CIV—DAMAGESCUR EXCHANGE—LLC—DEBT MGT ACT	SB-0805
CUR XCHNG-LLC-DEBT MGT ACT	SB-1096
DCFS-CHILD PLACEMENT-RACE	SB-0780
DISSECTION ALTERNATIVES ACT	SB-0271
ENV PROT ACT-EMISSIONS-TECH	SB-1241
ENV PROT ACT—EMISSIONS—TECH	
EPA—EMPLOYEE—ETHICS	
EPA-MUNI WAST-INCENERATOR	SB-0652
EPA-MUNI WST INCINERAT-TECH	SB-0651
EPA-POLL CTRL BD-EX PARTE COMM	SB-0791
FINANCIAL ACTIVITIES—TITLES	SB-0679
HUMAN CLONING-BAN	SB-1243
IL HUMAN RES INVEST ACT—GA—GOV	SB-0561
INC TX—WITNESS IMMUNITY—TECH	SB-0050
INSPECTOR GENERAL ACTINTEREST—DEBT—COLLECTN AGENCY	SB-0240
INTEREST—DEBT—CULLECTN AGENCY	SB-0794
JURY COMMISSION—JUROR ASSIGNMT	OB-0303
LOCAL GOV ACCEPT CREDIT CARDS	SB-0080
MHDD CD—DEVELPMNTL DISABL—TECH	
MUNI CD—REAL PROP SALE—WAIVER	SB-0139
MUNI CD-VACATE ST-COMPENSATION	SB-0213
PEN CD-CHGO TEACHR-EARLY RETMT	
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION	SB-0700
PHONE—CERT OF EXCHANGE SERVICE	SB-0141
PROBATE ACT—SMALL ESTATES	SB-0361
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT	SB-0515
PROP TX—ADJUSTMENTS—TECHNICAL	
PROP TX — EXEMPTIONS	
PROP TX—TRUTH IN TAX—SAME DATE	SB-0846
PUB UTIL—TELECOM—RULE WAIVER	. SB-0142
RTA-OPERATIONS-TECHNICAL	
SAV BANK CONVERT FED TO STATE	. SB-0646
SCH CD—BRD ED—GA—STANDARDS	. SB-0560
SCH CD—CHARTER SCHOOL PAYMENTS	. SB-0556
SCH CD—IMMUNIZATIONS—TECHNICAL	
SCHOOL TECHNOLOGY IMPROV GRANT	. 2R-0068

O'MALLEY, PATRICK, J. SENATOR (18TH DIST. REP)—Cont.	
TAX CR — DED — EXEMPT — SUNSET	SB-0525
USE TX—RETAILER—VEHICLES—TECH VEH CD—DISABLED PLATE—FRAUD	
VEH CD—HANDICAP PARKING VIOL	
VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE FOR MAYOR	SB-0548
VOLUNTEER SPORTS—IMMUNITY	SB-0918
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I	BY O'MALLEY
SENATE BILL: 101, 230, 307, 743, 1232	350 437 440 550 550
HOUSE BILL: 25, 45, 46, 78, 82, 155, 167, 221, 297, 306, 313, 3	
570, 572, 678, 768, 772, 820, 824, 885, 887, 974, 1147, 1180, 1 1526, 1558, 1618, 1641, 1655, 1699, 1704, 1900, 2047, 2086, 2	1233, 1200, 1412, 1313, 2157-2210-2211-2225
2241, 2245	5157, 2210, 2211, 2225,
SENATE RESOLUTION: 22, 61, 90	
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 21	
OBAMA, BARACK SENATOR (13TH DIST. DEM)	
\$CHICAGO COLLEGES—JOB PROGRAM	SB-1183
\$EPA—GREAT LAKES PROT FUND	SB-1200
CARE FACILITIES—RETALIATION	SB-0757
CHGO ST UNIVERSITY LAW—TECHCOMMUNITY COLLEGE—DIRECTORY	5.B-0830
CREDIT REPORTING FAIRNESS ACT	
CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES	SB-1224
CRIM CD—FIREARMS TRACING	
CRIME VICTIM—PECUNIARY LOSS	SB-0506
DPA—AFDC—EXTENDED CHILD CARE	SB-0217
ELEC CD—ELECTRONIC RPT FILINGELEC CD—EXAMINE RPTS—ID PERSON	SB-0095
ELEC CD—EXAMINE RF15—ID FERSON	3.D-0092 SR_0040
ELECT CD—CONTRIB—EMPLOYER	SB-0093
FLECTION CD—CAMPAIGN EXPD	SB-0090
FAMILY PRACTICE RESIDNCY LOANS	SB-0331
FUND EDUCATION FIRST ACT	SB-0637
HEALTHY KIDS PLAN	SB-0514
HGH ED PREPAY TUITION CONTRACTHOME—DELIVERED MEALS	
IDFA—MINORITY FEMALE BUS LOANS	SB-0443 SB-0579
INC TAX—EARNED INC CREDIT	SB-0578
INC TX—HOUSEHOLD—DEPENDNT CARE	SB-0284
INC TX—JOB TRAINING EXPENSE	SB-0577
JUV CT—JURIS FACTS—TECHNICAL	SB-0575
JUV CT—TEEN COURT JUVENILE COURT ACT—TECHNICAL	SB-0171
MEDICAID AFTER AFDC TERMINATES	SB-0900 SR-0758
MEDICAID COST SAVNG—AWARD PRGM	SB-0114
MUNI CD—ADMIN ADJUDICATION	SB-0574
MUNI CDADMIN ADJUDICATION	SB-0971
MUNI CD—TIF—AFFORD HOUSE FUND	
MUNI CD—TIF—AFFORDABLE HOUSING	
MUNI CD-TIF-DEFINITION-BLIGHT MUNI CD-TIF-NOTICE & HEARING	SB-0398
PUB AID—CHILD CARE REIMBRSMNTS	
PUB AID—JOB TRANSPORTATION	SB-0756
PUBLIC AID—MEDICAID—DMHDD	SB-0317
SCHOOL TECHNOLOGY IMPROV GRANT	SB-0068
TELECOM EXCIS TX—\$3MIL—SCHOOL	SB-0576
WELFARE REFORM—ACCOUNTABILITYOTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	
SENATE BILL: 233, 320, 460, 599, 605, 627, 686, 734, 743, 77	
HOUSE BILL: 18, 28, 97, 204, 251, 314, 345, 416, 487, 494, 5	525, 605, 611, 619, 630,
735, 776, 781, 788, 797, 907, 925, 1080, 1113, 1227, 1336, 1	1481, 1486, 1587, 1619,
1757, 1780, 1783, 1785, 2081, 2138, 2147	
SENATE RESOLUTION: 80, 110	
PARKER, KATHLEEN, K. SENATOR (29TH DIST. REP)	
ACCESS EMERGENCY MED SERVICES	
ADOPT—JUV COURT—PARENTAL RGTS	
ADOPTION—CONSENT—TECHNICAL	SB-1098

PARKER, KATHLEEN, K. SENATOR (29TH DIST. REP)—(Cont.
AFDC—JOBS PROGRAM—TECHNICAL	SB-0933
ALIENATION OF AFFECTION—TECH	SB-1057
ALZHEIMERS-REGIONAL CENTERS	SB-0327
BANK INCORPORATORS SHARES	SB-1102
CANCER TREATMENT—TECHNICAL	SB-0828
CHILD SUPPORT—DEPT OF REVENUECHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS	SB-0323
CONSTR SAFTY PROF—LIAB—EXEMPT	SB-1041
CONSUMER FRAUD—ELDERLY	SB-0/21
CRIM CD & CD CORR—SEX OFFENSES	5 D- U599
CRIM CD & CD CORR—SEX OFFENSESCRIM CD—FIREARM SALES	/000-dg
CRIM CD—FIREARMS TRACING	SR-0550
CRIM CD—INVOLNTRY MANSLAUGHTER	SR_0100
CRIM PRO—CHARACTER EVIDENCE	SR-0005
CRIME VICTIM—PECUNIARY LOSS	SB-0506
DCCA—SMALL RUSINESS GRANTS	SR-1238
DCCA—TECHNOLOGY ADVANCE—TECH	SB-1074
DEAF INTERPRETERS ACTDHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS	SB-0450
DHS-CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS	SB-0375
DISABL ADLT—GUARDSHP ADVOCACY	SR-0389
DISSECTION ALTERNATIVES ACT	SB-0271
DISSOLUTION OF MARRIAGE—TECH	SB-1054
DISSOLUTION-ASSETS-TECHNICAL	SB-1053
DISSOLUTION—INSURANCE—TECHDISSOLUTION—PROPERTY—TECHNICAL	SB-1055
DISSOLUTION—PROPERTY—TECHNICAL	SB-1059
DIVORCE—CHILDS ATTORNEY	SB-0427
DOMESTIC VIOLENCE ACT – TECHDP HLTH – CANCER – HEART – TECHNICAL	SB-1056
DPA-MEDICAL ASSISTANCE-TECHNICAL	SB-0784
DIT BLOOD AT COHOL LEVEL	
FI FC CD_AI TER PICTURE_PROHIBIT	SR-0006
DUI BLOOD ALCOHOL LEVELELEC CD—ALTER PICTURE—PROHIBITHAZARDOUS WASTE RESEARCH CENTR	SR-0304
HMO—RESIDENTIAL FACILITY	SB-0457
HOME REPAIR REGISTRATION ACT	SB-0356
INC TX—BUSINESS INC—NON—RESDNT	SB-0592
INC TX-MNTL HLTH-CANCR-CHKOFF	SB-0083
INS COVER DIABETES MGT TRAINIG	SB-1048
INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT	SB-0438
INS-DISABILITY-SPECIALIST	SB-0376
JUV CT—PERMANENCY GOALS	SB-1099
JUVENILE TOBACCO PREVENTLIBRARY SYS—GRANTS—TAX CAPS	SB-0958
LICENSING ACTS—SUNSET	5B-0039
LIMIT ON DISTRIBUTING TOBACCO	7.000-dg
MARRIAGE—CHILD SUPPORT—TECH	SR-1052
MARRIAGE—DISSOLUTION—TECHNICAL	SR-1058
MARRIAGE-NONRESIDENTS-TECH	SB-0365
MEDICAL PATIENT RTS—FED REGS	SB-0236
OBSCENE COMMUNICATIONS—PENALTY	SB-0009
PEN CD-DOMESTIC RELATNS ORDER	SB-0152
PENCD—DOMESTIC RELATIONS ORDER	SB-1051
PHYSICIANS—TELEMEDICINE	SB-0314
POST—MASTECTOMY HOSPITAL STAY	
PROP TX - NOTICE-JUDGMENT-SALE	SB-0523
PUB AID—CHILD SUPPORT—TECHPUB AID—HUNGER PREVENTION—TECH	SB-0841
PUB AID—WORK ASSISTNCE—TECH	
REGISTRATION PLATE REPLACEMENT	
RESIDENTIAL CONSTRUCTN—DISABLD	SR_0322
RTA-OPERATIONS-TECHNICAL	SB-0301
RTA-POLICY-POWERS-TECHNICAL	SB-0300
SCH CD-IMMUNIZATIONS-TECHNICAL	SB-0781
SCH CD—JOINT AGREEMENT BOARDS	SB-0567
SCH CD—JOINT AGREEMENT MEMBERS	SB-0551
SCH CD—SERVICE EVALUATION COMM	SB-0709
SCH CD—TECHNOLOGY NETWORK	SB-0226
SCHCD—SPECIAL ED REIMBURSEMENT	SB-1115

	KER, KATHLEEN, K. SENATOR (29TH DIST. REP)—Cont.	
	SEXUALLY VIOLENT PERSONS ACT	. SB-0006
	TXES—FILING CLAIMS—MISC	. SB-0856
	VEH CD—DISABLED PLATE—FRAUD	. SB-0951
	VEH CD-FUNERAL-HAZARD SIGNAL	. SB-0029
	VEH CD—HANDICAP PARKING VIOL	. SB-0225
•	VEHICLES—OSCILLATING LIGHTS	SB-0116
	WRK COMP—PARTIAL DISABILITY	SR_0710
	OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY	V DADKED
	SENATE BILL: 4, 76, 110, 317, 490, 507, 517, 697, 705, 780, 802	
	SENATE DILL: 4, 70, 110, 317, 490, 307, 317, 097, 703, 700, 002	(, 800
	HOUSE BILL: 25, 78, 107, 111, 127, 133, 154, 161, 165, 207, 23	0, 333, 020, 030, 033
	643, 740, 754, 851, 951, 968, 982, 999, 1113, 1129, 1193, 12,	19, 1252, 1324, 1470
	1576, 1612, 1613, 1633, 1699, 1707, 1751, 1806, 1807, 1881, 19	123, 2050, 2059, 2061
	2179, 2262	
	SENATE RESOLUTION: 83, 106	
	SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 35	
DET	DROOM WILLIAM E OFFICEOR ACTIVITIES PART	
PET.	ERSON, WILLIAM, E. SENATOR (26TH DIST. REP)	
	ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH	. SB-0230
	BOAT SAFETY—UNDER THE INFLUENC	. S B- 0110
1	CIV PRO—TENANCY—DEFRAUD—CREDIT	. SB-0465
	CNTY CD—COMP TELECOMUNICATIONS	SB-1109
	CNTY CD-ZONE POLES-TOWERS	SB-0748
	COMPT—ANNUAL RPT TAX ANALYSIS	SR-0503
	DEBT REFORM—BOND—PUBLISH	
	GAMING BOARD—ADD MEMBERS	CD 0261
	INCTY DUCKER INC NON DECENT	. 3D- 0201
	INC TX—BUSINESS INC—NON—RESDNT	. SB-0592
	INC TX—NET INCOME—TECH	. SB-0045
	INC TX—WITNESS IMMUNITY—TECH	. SB-1234
	MED PRAC—CORP EXAMS	. SB-1033
	MUNI CD-TIF-TECHNICAL	. SB-0044
	NIU TRUSTEE—EMINENT DOMAIN	. SB-0770
	OCC & USE TX-TECHNOLOGY EQUIP	. SB-0374
	PEN CD—IMRF—OMNIBUS	. SB-0717
	PROP TX—CERTIFICATION	SB-1235
	PROP TX — EXEMPTION PROCESS—TECH	SB-0047
	PROP TX—HOMESTEAD EXEMPT	
	PROP TX—PUBLIC BUILDING—EXEMPT	SB_0162
	PROP TX—SPECIAL SERV AREA—TWSP	SD-0102
	PROP TX—SPECIAL SERVICE AREA	OD 0271
	DROD TV OR CIT ACCECS NOTICE	· 2D-02/1
	PROP TX—SR CIT ASSESS—NOTICEPROP TX—SR CIT EXEMPT—MAX AMT	. SB-0036
	PROP IX—SK CII EXEMPI—MAX AMI	. SB-1236
	PROP TX—SUBPOENAS—TECH	. SB-1233
	PUB UTIL—EXT OP SERV PROVIDERS	. SB-0949
	RETAIL OCCUPATION—COM CARRIER	. SB-0370
	SCH CD—PUPIL TRANSPORT HAZARDS	. S B- 0558
	SEN CIT REAL ESTATE TX DEFERAL	. SB-0046
	TWP CD—PRIMARY HEALTH CARE	. SB-0307
	TXES-FILING CLAIMS-MISC	. SB-0856
	USE TX-TX AS DEBT TO ST-TECH	SB-0048
	OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED B	Y PETER SON
	SENATE BILL: 101, 221, 822, 823, 1232	Z I Z I Z I Z I Z I Z I Z I Z I Z I Z I
	HOUSE BILL: 50, 113, 126, 321, 494, 524, 525, 526, 528, 533, 58	25 601 672 992 99
	904, 905, 910, 981, 1118, 1121, 1218, 1257, 1427, 1428, 1470, 15	53, 001, 073, 003, 004 530 1563 1017 1034
		029, 1302, 1017, 1020
	2015, 2200, 2201, 2333, 2363	
	SENATE RESOLUTION: 19	
PET	KA, EDWARD, F. SENATOR (42ND DIST. REP)	
	APP CT REDISTRICTING—TECHNICAL	SR-0945
	CD CORR—UNCLASSIFD OFFENS—TECH	
	CIRCUIT CT REDISTRICT—TECH	01/0-02/0
	CIRCUIT CT REDISTRICT—TECHCIRCUIT CTS—ELECTION—TECHNICAL	. 3:0=0344 CD 0176
	CRIM CD & CORR—CONTRBND—PRISON	. 20-01/3
	CRIM CD ACCRAVATED OPPRISES	. DD-U8UY
	CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES	. 5B-1224
	CRIM CD—ARSON—TECH	. SB-0178
	CRIM CD—CHILD PORNOGRAPHY	
	CRIM CD—OBSCENITY—STANDARD	
	CRIM CD—OBSTRCTNG JUSTICE—GANG	. SB-0510
	CRIM CD—UNLAWFUL USE—WEAPON	. SB-1216

PETKA, EDWARD, F. SENATOR (42ND DIST. REP)—Cont.	
CRIM CD-VEHICLE FORFEITURE	SB-0015
CRIM PRO-JOINT DEFENDANT-TECH	
DISSOLUTION—OTHER PENDING CASE	SB-0125
JUDICIAL DISTRICTS—TECHNICALPARENTAL RESPONSIBILITY—AWARDS	SB-1009
PARENTAL RESPONSIBILITY—AWARDS	SB-0511
SCH CD-EDUCATORS LIABILITY INS	SB-0569
WILDLIFE CD-HANDICAPD-CROSSBOW	SB-0071
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED B	Y PETKA
HOUSE BILL: 46, 480, 574, 678, 920, 1006, 1315, 2138, 2209	
SENATE RESOLUTION: 124	
PHILIP, JAMES, -PATE- SENATOR (23RD DIST. REP)	
\$OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR—FY97	SB-1144
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH	SB-0230
AERONAUTICS ACT—COUNTY CLERKAERONAUTICS ACT—DEF—TECHNICAL	SB-0797
AERONAUTICS ACT—DEF—TECHNICAL	SB-1018
APP CT REDISTRICTING—TECHNICAL	SB-0945
ATT GEN-ADDITIONAL BOND-TECH	
BANKS-PUBLIC FUNDS-CONTROL	SB-0690
BUSINESS ENTERPRISE—PAY—TECH	SB-1008
CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS	SB-0806
CHILDREN—FAMILY SERVICES—TECH	SB-0702
CIRCUIT CT REDISTRICT—TECH	SB-0944
CNTY CD-LW LBRY-DISBURSE FEE	SB-1207
COMPTROLLER-TRANSFERS-TECH	SB-1013
DEPT HUMAN SERVCS—PURPOSE—TECH	SB-0319
EDUCATION REFORM ACT OF 1997	SB-0001
ELEC CD—SEPTEMBER PRIMARY	SB-1000
EQUITABLE SCH FUNDING ACT—97	SB-0002
GA ORGANIZATION—OATH—TECH	SB-1016
HAZARDOUS WASTE RESEARCH CENTR	SB-0304
ILL INOIS PESTICIDE ACT	SB-0305
ILLINOIS PESTICIDE ACTISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS	SB-1050
LOCAL GOVT—TECHNICAL	
REQUEST FOR DEATH WITH DIGNITY	SB-0948
SENIOR HOMESTEAD EXEMPT—CPI	SB-0164
SEX OFFENDER—DEFINE & REGSTRTN	SB-0172
TREASURER _ ROND_TECHNICAL	SB-1014
TREASURER—BOND—TECHNICAL WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECH	SB-0306
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I	RY PHILIP
SENATE BILL: 5, 6, 7, 9, 71, 89, 240	,, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
HOUSE BILL: 229, 475, 679, 800, 1051, 1123, 1696, 1840	
SENATE RESOLUTION: 37, 76, 86, 141	
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 10, 19, 44, 46	
RADOGNO, CHRISTINE SENATOR (24TH DIST. REP)	
CHILD SUPPORT—DEPT OF REVENUE	SB-0323
COLLECTION ACT—COMPT—OFFSET	SB-0947
CRIM CD & CD CORR—SEX OFFENSES	
CRIM CD—TRESPASS TO REAL PROP	SB-0827
CRIM PRO—CHARACTER EVIDENCE	SB-0005
DCCA-GRANT PROGRAMS-TECHNICAL	S B- 0739
DP HLTH-OVARIAN CANCER-PROGRAM	
DUI BLOOD ALCOHOL LEVEL	SB-0008
ELECTRIC NET ENERGY METERING	CB_1228
ENERGY EFFICIENCY TAX CREDIT	50-1226
EPA – LOCAL SITING – HOST AGRMTSEPA – LOCAL SITING – MUNIC PARTIC	SB-1227
EDA LOCAL CITING MUNIC DADTIC	SB-1227
EPA—LOCAL SITING—MUNIC PARTIC	SB-1227 SB-0475 SB-0140
FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMT	SB-1227 SB-0475 SB-0140 SB-0753
FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMTGRADUATED DRIVERS LICENSING	SB-1227 SB-0475 SB-0140 SB-0753 SB-0950
FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMTGRADUATED DRIVERS LICENSINGINS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT	SB-1227 SB-0475 SB-0140 SB-0753 SB-0950 SB-0438
FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMTGRADUATED DRIVERS LICENSINGINS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENTJOBS TRAINING PROGRAM ACT—TECH	SB-1227 SB-0475 SB-0140 SB-0753 SB-0950 SB-0438 SB-1080
FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMTGRADUATED DRIVERS LICENSINGINS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENTJOBS TRAINING PROGRAM ACT—TECHLIMIT ON DISTRIBUTING TOBACCO	SB-1227 SB-0475 SB-0140 SB-0753 SB-0950 SB-0438 SB-1080 SB-0219
FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMTGRADUATED DRIVERS LICENSINGINS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENTJOBS TRAINING PROGRAM ACT—TECHLIMIT ON DISTRIBUTING TOBACCOLOC GOVT DEBT—ALTERNATE BONDS	SB-1227 SB-0475 SB-0140 SB-0753 SB-0950 SB-0438 SB-1080 SB-0219
FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMTGRADUATED DRIVERS LICENSINGINS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENTJOBS TRAINING PROGRAM ACT—TECHLIMIT ON DISTRIBUTING TOBACCOLOC GOVT DEBT—ALTERNATE BONDSMIN WAGE—COMPENSTORY TIME OFF	SB-1227 SB-0475 SB-0140 SB-0753 SB-0950 SB-0438 SB-1080 SB-0219 SB-0185
FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMTGRADUATED DRIVERS LICENSINGINS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENTJOBS TRAINING PROGRAM ACT—TECHLIMIT ON DISTRIBUTING TOBACCOLOC GOVT DEBT—ALTERNATE BONDSMIN WAGE—COMPENSTORY TIME OFFMUNI CD—TIF—TECHNICAI.	SB-1227 SB-0475 SB-0140 SB-0753 SB-0950 SB-0438 SB-0219 SB-0185 SB-0185
FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMT	SB-1227 SB-04475 SB-0140 SB-0753 SB-0950 SB-0438 SB-1080 SB-01185 SB-0716 SB-0043
FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMTGRADUATED DRIVERS LICENSINGINS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENTJOBS TRAINING PROGRAM ACT—TECHLIMIT ON DISTRIBUTING TOBACCOLOC GOVT DEBT—ALTERNATE BONDSMIN WAGE—COMPENSTORY TIME OFF	SB-1227 SB-04475 SB-0140 SB-0753 SB-0950 SB-0438 SB-1080 SB-01185 SB-0716 SB-0043

	AUGNO, CHRISTINE SENATOR (241 H DIST. REP)—Cont.	
	OBSCENE COMMUNICATIONS—PENALTY	
	PROP TX—EXEMPTIONS	. SB-0051
	PROPTX—PRIOR YR LEVY	SR-0715
	POORING CONTRACTOR BY AM REGIST	. SD-0/13
	ROOFING CONTRACTOR—EXAM REQMT	. SB-1245
	SCH CD—SERVICE EVALUATION COMM	. SB-0709
	SEXUALLY VIOLENT PERSONS ACT	
	LINEMBLOVMENT INC. CONTRID DATES	CD 0714
	UNEMPLOYMENT INS—CONTRIB RATES	. SB-0714
	VEH CD-MTR CARRIER-CERT POLICE	. SB-0507
	OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY	
		IMADOGNO
	SENATE BILL: 490, 711, 802, 878, 1200	
	HOUSE BILL: 25, 94, 155, 163, 260, 316, 345, 427, 448, 472, 51	<i>3, 540, 570, 577, 585,</i>
	596, 618, 673, 695, 707, 722, 768, 772, 776, 820, 864, 883, 884,	908, 920, 1004, 1219.
	1279, 1298, 1311, 1315, 1328, 1373, 1426, 1504, 1548, 1565, 15	75 1670 1601 1907
	12/9, 1290, 1311, 1313, 1320, 13/3, 1420, 1304, 1340, 1303, 13	773, 1070, 1091, 1007,
	1883, 1884, 2059, 2061, 2086, 2121, 2132	
	SENATE RESOLUTION: 68. 83	
	SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 46	
	SENATE JOHNI RESOLUTION: 40	
DAT	COLLEMPEDOED OFFICEN I CENTAGO (33DD DIOC DED.)	
KAL	JSCHENBERGER, STEVEN, J. SENATOR (33RD DIST. REP.)	
	\$APPROPRIATIONS—CDB—VARIOUS	. SB-0088
	\$BD HIGHER ED—ECON DEV GRANTS	SR-1132
	*DD HIGHER ED LNGOVE - BUDGET	OD 1122
	\$BD HIGHER ED—INCOME—BUDGET	. 5B-1133
	\$COURT OF CLAIMS	. SB-1148
	\$COURT OF CLAIMS	SR-1140
	COURT OF CLAIMS	OD 1150
	\$COURT OF CLAIMS	. 2B-1120
	\$DCCA—COAL MARKETING DEV BOARD	. SB-1142
	\$DCCA—TOURISM PROMOTION FUND	SB-1143
	\$DCFS—CONTRACT PROCESS	CD 1120
	PDCF3—CONTRACT FROCESS	. SD-1136
	\$DCFS—LOCAL AREA NETWORKS	
	\$DEPT AG—COOPERATIVE EXT SERV	. SB-1131
	\$DEPT AGING—SR VOLUNTEER PROG	CR_11/1
	*PPPE DIG OF THE THE DECEMBER 1	. 30-1141
	\$DEPT INS—SR HLTH INS PROGRAM	. SB-1140
	\$DHS-ALCOHOLISM & DRUGS-GRANT	. SB-1137
	\$DOC-OVERCROWDING-PRISONS	SR_1135
	*DOC	. DD-1133
	\$DO1-AM1 KAK	. SB-1134
	\$DOT—AMTRAK \$FY97—SUPP APPROP—VAR AGENCIES	. SB-0143
	\$FY98 OMNIBUS APPROPRIATIONS	SR-1129
	CIL CAMING DD DECIEDTS	CD 1120
	\$IL GAMING BD—RECIEPTS \$OCE—ATTORNEY GENERAL—FY98	. 3D-1130
	SOCE—ATTORNEY GENERAL—FY98	. SB-1146
	\$OCE-DCFS	: SB-1170
	\$OCE-DHS	SB-1169
	#OCE DITO	. SD-1100
	\$OCE-DOC	
	\$OCE-DPA	. SB-1169
	SOCE—GOVERNORS STATE UNIV	SR-1161
	SOCE—GOVT SERVICE AGENCIES	CD 1164
	SUCE-GOVI SERVICE AGENCIES	. SB-1104
	\$OCE-GRANTS-BD HGHR ED	. SB-1151
	\$OCE-NORTHEASTERN IL UNIV	. SB-1160
	SOCE—NORTHERN IL UNIV	QD 1157
	*OCE TOKTHERN IL UNIV	. SD-1157
	\$OCE—SIU	. SB- 1133
	\$OCE—ST UNIVER CIV SERV SYS	. SB-1162
	SOCE—VAR REGULATORY AGENCIES	SR-1165
	COLATE DOLLCE VEHICLES	CD 1100
	\$STATE POLICE—VEHICLES	. SB-1128
	\$SUPP-APPROPRIATIONS-TRANSFERS	. SB-0072
*	\$SUPPVARIOUS STATE AGENCIES	SR-1127
	\$VIOLENCE PREVENTION AUTH	
	PVIOLENCE PREVENTION AUTO	. 3D-1123
	BUDGET IMPLEMENTATION ACT-FY98	SB-1101
	BUILDER-DEVELOPER LAND VALUE	. SB-0929
	CHECK PRINTER REGULATION	
	CHILD GIDDORT THEO A DEVICE ON COMMISSION OF THE	OD 0007
	CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS	. 2B-0800
	CHILDREN-OUT-STATE PLACEMENTS	SB-0004
	CIVIL ADMIN CD—BUDGET PROPOSAL	SB-0076
	COCENED ATION OTATE PUNDO	CD 0014
	COGENERATION—STATE FUNDS	
	DAY CARE HOME—LUNCHES	
	DCCA-TRAINING GRANT-TECHNICAL	. SB-0831
	DCFS—CHILD PLACEMENT—RACE	SR-0780
	DCFS-EDUC ASSISTANCE GRANTS	5B-0329
	DD PLANNING COUNCIL-DHUM SVC	SB-0238
	DEPT HUMAN SERVCS-PURPOSE-TECH	. SB-0319

RAUSCHENBERGER, STEVEN, J. SENATOR (33RD DIST. REP.)-	-Cont.
DEPT-HUM-SVC ASSTD LIVING-TECH	SB-0328
DPA-MANAGD CARE-OPTOMETRISTS	
DPA—MEDICAID—MANAGD CARE	
ELEC CD—MAIL VOTE—NONPARTSN	
ELEC CD—SOLICIT—CONTRIBUTIONS	
ELECT CD—\$500 OR MORE—REPORT	
ELECT CD—NONPARTISAN ELECTIONS	
ELECTION CD—TECHNICALEPA—LNDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES	
EPA—LINDSCP WASTE—PCB RULES	SD-0039
EPA—POLL CONTRL FACIL—PERMIT	SR_0200
HAZ MAT TRANSPORT—TANK VESSEL	
HEALTH FACILITIES PLANNING—REP	
HMO ACT—TECHNICAL	SB-0701
IDFA—IEFFA—INCREASE BONDS	SB-0647
IL COUNCIL DEV DISABL—APPOINT	SB-0237
INC TX—RESIDENTIAL CREDIT	
INSPECTOR GENERAL ACT	
LOC GOV—CONTRACT LOBBY—BUDGET	SB-0130
LOCAL GOVT REFERENDA	
MEDICAID—MANAGED CARE COVERAGE	SB-0699
MUNI CD-TIF REVENUES-TECH	
MWRD-DISTRICT ENLARGED	
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION	SB-0700
PROP TX—LIMIT TIF DISTRICTS	
PUB UTIL—ANNUAL RATE REVIEW	. SB -0215
PUB UTIL-EXT OP SERV PROVIDERS	. SB- 0949
PUBLIC UTILITIES ACT—REPEAL	
REAL EST—APPRAISER—TECHNICAL	. SB-0898
REAL ESTATE LIC-ESCROW MONIES	. SB-0897
RIVERBOAT GAMBLE—DUAL LICENSES	
SOLID WASTE PLAN—TASK FORCE	. SB-0572
SOLID WASTE RECYCLING—DEFIN	. SB-0573
SOLID WASTE RECYCLING—TECH	
SOS—RECORDS DATABASEST ATT—INVESTIGATOR—ASSISTANT	. SB-U108
TELECOMMUNICATIONS—FINANCE	. SD-U182 SD 0020
VEH CD—DRIVER & VEHICLE DATA	. 3D-0930 SB 0070
VEH CD—DRIVER & VEHICLE DATAVEH CD—FEES—CYCLE RIDER SAFETY	SR-1222
VEH CD—M OR L ENDORSEMENT FEE	SR-0928
VEH CD—MOTORCYCLE FEES	
WATER RECLAM DIST-INDUS DSCHGE	
WELFARE TO WORK ACT	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED B	
RAUSCHENBERGER	
SENATE BILL: 517	
HOUSE BILL: 97, 131, 183, 263, 291, 353, 380, 398, 412, 455, 47	
871, 877, 881, 1113, 1171, 1229, 1386, 1411, 1450, 1481, 145	93, 1633, 1707, 1785,
1844, 2125, 2164	
SENATE RESOLUTION: 72	
REA, JAMES F. SENATOR (59TH DIST. DEM)	
BARBERS—PROTECTIVE GLOVES	. SB-0251
CATFISH LENGTH—OHIO RIVER	. SB-0028
COAL DEVELOPMENT BOARD MEMBERS	. SB-0250
COMMUNITY COLLEGE HEALTH INSUR	. SB-0423
CONSUMER DEPOSIT ACT—TECH	
CRDT CRD ISSUANCE—TECHNICAL	
CREDIT CARD & INTEREST—TITLES	
DISABLED—ATTENDANT MIN WAGE	. SB-0697
DVA—MANAGE ANNA VETERANS HOME	
FARM ECONOMIC—RENEWABLE FUEL	
FINANCIAL ACTIVITIES—TITLES	. SB-06/9
IL COAL RECOVERY ACT 1997INC TX—ADOPT A SCHOOL CR	
INC TX—ADOPT A SCHOOL CRINS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT	. 50-0043 SR_0438
LIQUOR CD—GRAPE WINE COUNCIL	SB-0910

REA, JAMES F. SENATOR (S9TH DIST. DEM)—Cont.	
LIVESTOCK ACTS—IN	NCLUDE RATITÉS	SB-0258
	CREDIT CARDS	
MASTECTOMY—INPA	ATIENT CARE	SB-0017
PEN CD—FLAT RATE	ETC	SB-0257
	RACTUAL EMPLOYEE	
PUB AID—CHILD CAI	RE REIMBRSMNTS	SB- 0676
PULL TAB—JAR GAM	E PRIZE LIMITS	SB-0249
	Y-REFERENDUM	
RIVER CONSRVNCY	DIST-BONDS	SB-0256
RIVER CONVRNCY D	IST-TAX-HEARNG	SB-0254
SAV BANK CONVERT	FED TO STATE	SB-0646
	FINANCE ACT	
	VL LICENSE PLATE	
WII DI IEE CD UANI	DICAPD—CROSSBOW	SD-0233 SD-0071
WINE MANIEACTID	E INCENTIVE ACT	SB-0300
	SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED B	
SENATE BILL: 3, 317, 4		1 KLA
	223, 251, 277, 282, 316, 448, 586, 829, <u>:</u>	995 1001 1007 1050
	, 1296, 1342, 1655, 1678, 1840, 2107	>>5, 1001, 1007, 1050,
SENATE RESOLUTION		
SENATE JOINT RESOL	UTION: 34	
SEVERNS, PENNY L. SENA	TOR (51ST DIST. DEM)	OD 0500
COMPT—ANNUAL RI	TTAX ANALYSIS	SB-0593
CONSUMER FRAUD-	-ELDERLY	SB-0599
CONTRACTS—SIGNA	.TURES—\$250,000 G TITLE—TECH	SB-U///
CRIM CD—CLOUDING	U IIILE—IECH	SB-1080
CKM CD—DOMESTIC	BATTERY SESS COALITION	35-1213
	LEMENTAL APPROP	
FI FC CD - CONTRIB-	-OCCUP—ST CONTR	3D-0422 SR-1087
	D—GEN PRIMARY	
EMPLOYERS—REPOR	RT HIRE TO DES	SB-1024
FPA —I NDSCP WAST	E—PCB RULES	SB-1103
	CENSES	
G O BOND ACT—INC	REASE	SB-0087
HOTEL TAX-LOCAL	TOURISM FUND	SB-0723
HUMAN CLONING PI	ROHIBITION ACT	SB-1230
	AL ORIENTATION	
IL NURSING ACT—SI	JNSET	SB-0605
	I—IL COLL—UNIV	
	JBCHAPTR S CO	
INC TX—ADOPT A SC	HOOL CR	SB-0645
	NC-NON-RESDNT	
INC IX—EXEMPT SE	VERANCE PAYILD CARE CR	SB-0207
INC IX—ON SITE CO	DEVELOP CREDIT	SD-0/12 SR-0494
INC TV_ PETAILED_	-DEPENDENT CARE	SR-1002
	EXEMPTION—CPI	
INC TX—WORKERS	COMPENSATION CR	SB-0266
INS INVESTIGATION	AL TREATMENT	SB-0438
	FIENT RIGHTS	
MORTGAGE INSURA	NCE LIMITS	SB-1076
MOTOR VEH-SCH C	D-ATTEND SCHOOL	SB-1085
MUNI CD-VILLAGE	PRES-MAYOR	SB-1118
PROBATION—DIVISI	ON TIC HMSTD EXEMPT	SB-0460
PROP TX—AUTOMAT	TIC HMSTD EXEMPT	SB-1075
	TAX—SAME DATE	
	TE REPLACEMENT	
RIVERBOAT—GRAD	TX-TEACHER INS	SB-0290
RIVERBOAT—NO TA	X FREE PASSES	SB-1091
RIVKBOAI —ELECTR	ONIC FUND TRANS	5B-0208
	ATE MFR—EXEMPT ION BONDS—INDEX	
SCHOOL CONSTRUC	TION—ENROLLMENT	3D-U888 SR-1230
DOTTOOF COLUBITION	TIOLI - LINKOLLINILINI	UU -14J7

SEVERNS, PENNY L. SENATOR (51ST DIST. DEM)—Cont.	
SENIOR HOMESTEAD EXEMPT—CPISB-0164	
SOLID WASTE—ST BLDG—ALUM CAN	
SR CITS—PHARMACEUTICAL ASSITSB-0909 ST FIN—ACCRUED EMPLOYEE LEAVESB-1093	
ST GIFT BAN—ETHICS ACT	
ST PROMPT PAY—MEDICAIDSB-0268	
STATE DEBTOR ACTSB-1088	
SUPREME CT ACT—OATH—TECHSB-1116	
VEH CD—DISABLED PLATE—FRAUDSB-0951	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY SEVERNS SENATE BILL: 36, 39, 78, 88, 171, 211, 258, 307, 423, 443, 950	
HOUSE BILL: 8, 18, 127, 236, 242, 270, 287, 297, 333, 347, 351, 381, 400, 401, 40	12
424, 487, 513, 525, 585, 586, 601, 620, 623, 652, 729, 844, 885, 908, 959, 968, 107	6.
1337, 1346, 1418, 1512, 1529, 1558, 1703, 1704, 1881, 2287	σ,
SENATE RESOLUTION: 30, 31, 32, 50, 55, 56, 62, 77, 78, 107, 109, 125, 126	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 30	
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 32, 39	
SHADID, GEORGE, P. SENATOR (46TH DIST. DEM)	
\$DHS—GRANT—NBORHOOD HOUSE ASSN SB-1122	
ABOLISH TOLL HWY AUTH SB-0298	
CNTY CD—SHERIFF QUALIFICATIONS	
CRIM PRO—CLOSED CIRCUIT TVSB-0921 DRUG ABUSE—CRIME OF VIOLENCESB-0292	
ELEC CD—SEPTEMBER PRIMARYSB-1000	
ELEC CD-VACANT NOMINATIONSB-0089	
ELEC CD—1998 AUGUST PRIMARY SB-0078	
GRADUATED DRIVERS LICENSINGSB-0950	
HUM SERV—PURPOSE—TECHNICALSB-0922 OCC & USE—AVIATION FUEL—EXEMPTSB-0549	
PEN CD—IMRF—SCHOOL POLICESB-0549	
PUB FUNDS INVEST—SHORT TERM SB-0480	
REGISTRATION PLATE REPLACEMENTSB-0030	
RETIRED PEACE OFFICERS—GUNS SB-0100	
RIVRBOAT—ELECTRONIC FUND TRANSSB-0208	
SHERIFF EMPLOYEE—LEAVE ABSENCESB-0760	
VEH CD—UNCLAIMED VEH—TECHNICAL	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY SHADID SENATE BILL: 265, 599, 698	
HOUSE BILL: 424, 574, 581, 824, 968, 1018, 1158, 1279, 1548, 1628, 2219	
SENATE RESOLUTION: 135	
SHAW, WILLIAM -BILL- SENATOR (15TH DIST. DEM)	
\$CONSTRUCT OVERPASS—DOLTON—DOT SB-0488	
CANNABIS—OVER 2000 GRAMSSB-0014	
CHILD SUPPORT—WORK—RESIDENCE SB-0368	
CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSALSB-0968	
CONSUMER FRAUD—TECHNICALSB-0426	
COUNTIES CD—JUV IMPACT INCARC	
HOME—DELIVERED MEALSSB-0443	
HWY CD-OVERPASS-RR CROSSING SB-0489	
INC TAX RATES—PROP TAX ABATESB-0728	
INS DAY CARE—COVERAGESB-0124	
MUN CD—REDVLP—ADD PARCEL—ADJST SB-1219 MUNI CD—JOINT EXERCISE—TECH SB-0992	
RTA—OPERATIONS—TECHNICALSB-0301	
SCH—CD—SCHOOL HOLIDAY WAIVER	
SCHOOL TECHNOLOGY IMPROV GRANTSB-0068	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY SHAW	
SENATE BILL: 4, 21, 327, 345, 351, 404, 445, 645, 676, 734, 755, 773	
HOUSE BILL: 447, 521, 1268, 1269, 1736	
SENATE RESOLUTION: 39, 98, 99, 104, 130, 138	
SIEBEN, TODD SENATOR (37TH DIST. REP)	
\$CMS—ST ED—GRANTSSB-0032	
ANIMAL CONTROL—LICENSES	
BUILDING REQUIREMENTS COMMSB-0428	

SIEBEN, TODD SENATOR (37TH DIST. REP)—Cont.	
CEMETERY CARE—DEFINE CARE—LIC	
CHILD CARE—LICENSE WAIVER	
CLIN PSYCH—HYPNOTHERAPY	
CRIM CD—PUBLIC INDECENCY	SB-0232
DAGR—COUNTY EXTENSION FUNDING	
DCFS—CHILD PLACEMENT—RACE	SB-0780
DEBOLT TEACHR SHORTGE SCHLSCHP	SB-0660
DEPT AG—ANIMAL WELFARE—TECH	SB-0604
DNR-MINING-WASTE-WILDLIFE	SB-0/95
EMS—FREESTANDING EMERG CENTERFARM ECONOMIC—RENEWABLE FUEL	5B-0235
GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM	SB-0311
GOV BUDGET PROPOSAL—ESTIMATES	SR-0211
HAZARDOUS WASTE RESEARCH CENTR	SR-0304
HEALTH CARE LIENS—MAXIMUM	SB-1206
HOSP DIST BD—HOSP STAFF MEMBER	SB-0234
HOTEL TAX—LOCAL TOURISM FUND	SB-0723
HYPNOTHERPIST LIC ACT	SB-0903
ILLINOIS PESTICIDE ACT	SB-0305
INC TX CR—BIODEGRADABLE MTLS	SB-1229
INSPECTOR GENERAL ACT	SB-0240
JOBS TRAINING PROGRAM ACT—TECH	SB-1080
JUVENILE TOBACCO PREVENT	SB-0958
LIQUOR CD—GRAPE WINE COUNCIL	SB-0910
PRÒP TX-PTELL-AGG EXT-SCHOOL	SB-0564
PROPERTY RIGHTS PRESERVATION	
REGULATORY IMPACTS ACT	SB-1112
RIVRBOAT—ELECTRONIC FUND TRANS	SB-0208
SCH CD—BOARD MEMBERS—ELECTION	SB-0066
SCH CD—COMPUTER TECHNOLOGY—TAX	SB-0069
SCH CD—ST AID—TAX EXTEN LIMITN	
SCH CD—WAIVERS—50% RULESCHL BUS CROSSING CONTROL ARMS	SB-08/0
SCHL BUS CKOSSING CON I KOL AKMS	3B-0031
TODACCO DOCCECCION MINIODC	CD OO10
TOBACCO—POSSESSION—MINORS	SB-0018
WILDLIFE-ADMINISTER-DEF-TECH	SB-0306
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECHOTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	SB-0306
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECHOTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED SENATE BILL: 4, 164, 230, 743, 802, 878	SB-0306 O BY SIEBEN
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECHOTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	SB-0306 D BY SIEBEN 7, 1094, 1105, 1116, 1177,
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECHOTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED SENATE BILL: 4, 164, 230, 743, 802, 878 HOUSE BILL: 214, 282, 283, 284, 285, 489, 522, 674, 818, 907, 1217, 1249, 1289, 1316, 1323, 1365, 1373, 1377, 1388, 1506	SB-0306 D BY SIEBEN 7, 1094, 1105, 1116, 1177,
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECH	SB-0306 D BY SIEBEN 7, 1094, 1105, 1116, 1177,
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECHOTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED SENATE BILL: 4, 164, 230, 743, 802, 878 HOUSE BILL: 214, 282, 283, 284, 285, 489, 522, 674, 818, 907, 1217, 1249, 1289, 1316, 1323, 1365, 1373, 1377, 1388, 1506 SENATE MINORITY CAUCUS SMITH, MARGARET SENATOR (3RD DIST, DEM)	SB-0306 DBY SIEBEN 7, 1094, 1105, 1116, 1177, 6, 1547, 1664, 1880, 1909
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECH	SB-0306 DBY SIEBEN 7, 1094, 1105, 1116, 1177, 6, 1547, 1664, 1880, 1909 SB-0386
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECH	SB-0306 DBY SIEBEN 7, 1094, 1105, 1116, 1177, 6, 1547, 1664, 1880, 1909 SB-0386
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECHOTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED SENATE BILL: 4, 164, 230, 743, 802, 878 HOUSE BILL: 214, 282, 283, 284, 285, 489, 522, 674, 818, 907, 1217, 1249, 1289, 1316, 1323, 1365, 1373, 1377, 1388, 1506 SENATE MINORITY CAUCUS SMITH, MARGARET SENATOR (3RD DIST. DEM) \$DEPT HUM—CHILD CARE—TRAINING	SB-0306 DBY SIEBEN 7, 1094, 1105, 1116, 1177, 6, 1547, 1664, 1880, 1909 SB-0386 SB-1172 SB-0327
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECHOTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED SENATE BILL: 4, 164, 230, 743, 802, 878 HOUSE BILL: 214, 282, 283, 284, 285, 489, 522, 674, 818, 907, 1217, 1249, 1289, 1316, 1323, 1365, 1373, 1377, 1388, 1506 SENATE MINORITY CAUCUS SMITH, MARGARET SENATOR (3RD DIST. DEM) \$DEPT HUM—CHILD CARE—TRAINING	SB-0306 DBY SIEBEN 7, 1094, 1105, 1116, 1177, 6, 1547, 1664, 1880, 1909 SB-0386 SB-1172 SB-0327 SB-0743
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECHOTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOREI SENATE BILL: 4, 164, 230, 743, 802, 878 HOUSE BILL: 214, 282, 283, 284, 285, 489, 522, 674, 818, 907, 1217, 1249, 1289, 1316, 1323, 1365, 1373, 1377, 1388, 1506 SENATE MINORITY CAUCUS SMITH, MARGARET SENATOR (3RD DIST. DEM) \$DEPT HUM—CHILD CARE—TRAINING	SB-0306 DBY SIEBEN 7, 1094, 1105, 1116, 1177, 6, 1547, 1664, 1880, 1909 SB-0386 SB-1172 SB-0327 SB-0743 SB-0329
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECHOTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOREI SENATE BILL: 4, 164, 230, 743, 802, 878 HOUSE BILL: 214, 282, 283, 284, 285, 489, 522, 674, 818, 907, 1217, 1249, 1289, 1316, 1323, 1365, 1373, 1377, 1388, 1506 SENATE MINORITY CAUCUS SMITH, MARGARET SENATOR (3RD DIST. DEM) \$DEPT HUM—CHILD CARE—TRAINING	SB-0306 DBY SIEBEN 7, 1094, 1105, 1116, 1177, 6, 1547, 1664, 1880, 1909 SB-0386 SB-1172 SB-0327 SB-0329 SB-0735
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECHOTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOREI SENATE BILL: 4, 164, 230, 743, 802, 878 HOUSE BILL: 214, 282, 283, 284, 285, 489, 522, 674, 818, 907, 1217, 1249, 1289, 1316, 1323, 1365, 1373, 1377, 1388, 1506 SENATE MINORITY CAUCUS SMITH, MARGARET SENATOR (3RD DIST. DEM) \$DEPT HUM—CHILD CARE—TRAINING	SB-0306 DBY SIEBEN 7, 1094, 1105, 1116, 1177, 6, 1547, 1664, 1880, 1909
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECH	SB-0306 DBY SIEBEN 7, 1094, 1105, 1116, 1177, 6, 1547, 1664, 1880, 1909
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECH	SB-0306 DBY SIEBEN 7, 1094, 1105, 1116, 1177, 6, 1547, 1664, 1880, 1909 SB-0386 SB-1172 SB-0327 SB-0743 SB-0329 SB-0735 SB-0330 SB-0388 SB-1084
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECH	SB-0306 DBY SIEBEN 7, 1094, 1105, 1116, 1177, 6, 1547, 1664, 1880, 1909 SB-0386 SB-1172 SB-0327 SB-0329 SB-0735 SB-0330 SB-0388 SB-1084 SB-1084 SB-0697
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECH	SB-0306 DBY SIEBEN 7, 1094, 1105, 1116, 1177, 6, 1547, 1664, 1880, 1909 SB-0386 SB-1172 SB-0327 SB-0329 SB-0330 SB-0388 SB-1084 SB-0697 SB-0418
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECH	SB-0306 DBY SIEBEN 7, 1094, 1105, 1116, 1177, 6, 1547, 1664, 1880, 1909 SB-0386 SB-1172 SB-0327 SB-0329 SB-0330 SB-0388 SB-0388 SB-0418 SB-0418 SB-0404
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECH	SB-0306 DBY SIEBEN 7, 1094, 1105, 1116, 1177, 6, 1547, 1664, 1880, 1909 SB-0386 SB-1172 SB-0327 SB-0743 SB-0329 SB-0735 SB-0388 SB-1084 SB-0697 SB-0418 SB-0404 SB-0404 SB-0417
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECH	SB-0306 DBY SIEBEN 7, 1094, 1105, 1116, 1177, 6, 1547, 1664, 1880, 1909 SB-0386 SB-0386 SB-0327 SB-0327 SB-0329 SB-0735 SB-0330 SB-0330 SB-0388 SB-1084 SB-0404 SB-0418 SB-0404 SB-017 SB-0191 SB-0387
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECH	SB-0306 DBY SIEBEN 7, 1094, 1105, 1116, 1177, 6, 1547, 1664, 1880, 1909 SB-0386 SB-0386 SB-0327 SB-0327 SB-0329 SB-0735 SB-0330 SB-0330 SB-0388 SB-1084 SB-0404
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECH	SB-0306 DBY SIEBEN 7, 1094, 1105, 1116, 1177, 6, 1547, 1664, 1880, 1909 SB-0386 SB-1172 SB-0327 SB-0329 SB-0330 SB-0388 SB-0448 SB-0418 SB-0418 SB-0418 SB-0418 SB-0404 SB-0404 SB-0405 SB-0387 SB-0320 SB-0320 SB-0405
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECH	SB-0306 DBY SIEBEN 7, 1094, 1105, 1116, 1177, 6, 1547, 1664, 1880, 1909 SB-0386 SB-1172 SB-0327 SB-0329 SB-0330 SB-0388 SB-0444 SB-044 SB-0418 SB-0418 SB-0418 SB-0404 SB-0405 SB-0320 SB-0337 SB-0320 SB-0331
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECH	SB-0306 DBY SIEBEN 7, 1094, 1105, 1116, 1177, 6, 1547, 1664, 1880, 1909
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECH	SB-0306 DBY SIEBEN 7, 1094, 1105, 1116, 1177, 6, 1547, 1664, 1880, 1909 SB-0386 SB-1172 SB-0327 SB-0329 SB-0735 SB-0330 SB-0388 SB-1084 SB-0404 SB-0418 SB-0404 SB-0404 SB-0405 SB-0387 SB-0388 SB-0405 SB-0345
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECH	SB-0306 DBY SIEBEN 7, 1094, 1105, 1116, 1177, 6, 1547, 1664, 1880, 1909 SB-0386 SB-0386 SB-0327 SB-0327 SB-0329 SB-0735 SB-0330 SB-0388 SB-1084 SB-0404 SB-0404 SB-0404 SB-0404 SB-0404 SB-0404 SB-0405 SB-0331 SB-0331 SB-0345 SB-0345 SB-0345 SB-0698
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECH	SB-0306 DBY SIEBEN 7, 1094, 1105, 1116, 1177, 6, 1547, 1664, 1880, 1909 SB-0386 SB-0386 SB-0327 SB-0327 SB-0743 SB-0329 SB-0735 SB-0330 SB-0388 SB-1084 SB-0404 SB-0191 SB-0418 SB-0404 SB-0217 SB-0191 SB-0387 SB-0387 SB-0380 SB-0331 SB-0380 SB-0345 SB-0698 SB-0698 SB-0698
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECH	SB-0306 DBY SIEBEN 7, 1094, 1105, 1116, 1177, 6, 1547, 1664, 1880, 1909
WILDLIFE—ADMINISTER—DEF—TECH	SB-0306 DBY SIEBEN 7, 1094, 1105, 1116, 1177, 6, 1547, 1664, 1880, 1909

SM	TH, MARGARET SENATOR (3RD DIST. DEM)—Cont.		
	HOME—DELIVERED MEALS	. SB-0443	
	HOUSING—REVIEW OF CHA POLICE		
	MEDICAID COST SAVNG—AWARD PRGM	SB-0114	
	MEDICAL PATIENT RTS-FED REGS	. SB- 0236	
	NURSE HOME—CHNG IN PAY—DISCHRG		
	NURSING HOME PNEUMONIA SHOTS		
	NURSING HOME—CARE FOR FEMALES		
	PUB AID—CHILD CARE REIMBRSMNTS	SB-0676	
	PUBLIC AID—MEDICAID—DMHDDRIGHT OF CONSCIENCE—HLTH CARE	SB-0317	
	RIGHT OF CONSCIENCE—HLTH CARE	SB-0160	
	ROCKFORD ARMORY—REVERTER	SB-0279	
	TOBACCO PRODUCTS—DISCLOSE INFO	SB-0403	
	WELFARE REFORM—ACCOUNTABILITY	SB-0755	
	WELFARE REFORM—TECHNICAL	SB-0974	
	OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY	Y SMITH	
	SENATE BILL: 225, 240, 314, 705, 770, 1052, 1053, 1054, 105	55, 1056, 1057, 1	058
	1059, 1099		
	HOUSE BILL: 106, 202, 204, 447, 540, 604, 619, 635, 776, 781,		
	1294, 1316, 1336, 1426, 1446, 1486, 1578, 1614, 1633, 1691, 16	699, 1806, 1844, 2	2081
	SENATE RESOLUTION : 26, 54, 82, 89, 108		`
CV	ZERSON, DAVE SENATOR (34TH DIST. REP)		
31 (SOCE—DCFS	SB-1170	
	SOCE—DHS	CD 1160	
	SOCE—DIS		
	CD CORR—ELECTRONC MONITOR—COST	SD-1109	
	COUNTY CD—PAWNBROKER—OPEN MEET	SB-0112	
	CRIM CD—INVOLNTRY MANSLAUGHTER		
	DISABLED—ATTENDANT MIN WAGE	SB-0607	
	DPA—MEDICAID—PURPOSE—TECHNICAL	SB-0320	
	ELEC CD—REVOKE SIGN—NOTARIZE	SB-0320	
	FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMT	SR-0753	
	GENERAL ASSISTANCE—OVERPAYMENT	2B-0608	
	HUMAN CLONING—BAN	SR-1243	
	INCOME TX—INDEX PERSONAL EXEMP	SB-0306	
	INS COVER DIABETES MGT TRAINIG	SB-1048	
	JUDGE-ADD 1-17TH CIRCUIT	SR_0473	
	LOC GOVT DEBT—ALTERNATE BONDS	SB-0473	
	MEDICAL PATIENT RTS—FED REGS	SB-0103	
	MOT FUEL TAX—NO REQUIRED LEVY	SB-0230	
	NURSING HOME CARE ACT—TECH	SB_0751	
	PEN CD—DNST FIRE—ANNUAL INCR	SB-0757	
	PROP TX—SPEC SVC AREA—PETITION	SR-1200	
	PUBLIC AID—MEDICAID—DMHDD	SR_0317	
	PUBLIC HEALTH—LEAD POISONING	SB_0247	
	ROCKFORD ARMORY—REVERTER	SB-0247	
	TORT IMM—EQUITY—BONDS—TAXES		
	VEH CD—SUSPEND—REPORT HIT RUN		
	VULNERABLE ADULTS—PROTECTION		
	OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY	V CVVEDCAN	
	SENATE BILL: 4, 5, 7, 76, 172, 490, 909	SIVERSON	
	HOUSE BILL: 183, 202, 204, 248, 265, 627, 635, 661, 844, 896, 11	184 1270 1286 1	230
	1343, 1490, 1572, 1684, 1707, 1780	104, 1279, 1200, 1	330
	SENATE RESOLUTION: 60, 83, 129		
	SENATE RESOLUTION: 00, 03, 129		
TRO	OTTER, DONNE, E. SENATOR (16TH DIST. DEM)		
	\$DCFS	. SB-1174	
	\$DHS	. SB-1173	
	\$OCE—CHICAGO STATE	. SB-1126	
	SOCE—CHICAGO STATE UNIV	. SB-1180	
	SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD	. SB-1124	
	SOCE—STATE BOARD OF EDUC	. SB-1171	
	\$ST BD ED—SAFE SCHOOLS PROGRAM		
	CIV ADMIN CD—NEEDLE EXCHANGE		
	CNTY CD—CABLE TV FRANCHISE	. SB-0999	
	CNTY CD—COUNTY CLERK—TECHNICAL	. SB-0991	
	CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSAL	SB-0968	
	DPA-EMPLOYMT-SUPPORT SERVICES	. SB-0387	

TROTTER, DONNE, E. SENATOR (16TH DIST. DEM)-	-Cont.
DPA—MEDICAID—PURPOSE—TECHNICAL	SB-0320
ELEC CD—STRAIGHT PARTY VOTINGELECTRIC UTILITY COMPETITION	
EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY CERTS	SB-0146
EPA—AGENCY—TECHNICAL	
EPA-LNDSCP WASTE-PCB RULES	SB-1103
FAMILY PRACTICE RESIDNCY LOANS	SB-0331
HEALTHY KIDS PLAN HOUSING—REVIEW OF CHA POLICE	SB-0514
HOUSING—REVIEW OF CHA POLICE	SB-0025
HYPODERMIC NEEDLES—PURCHASES	SB-0148
HYPODERMIC SYRINGE ACT—REPEALINDIGENT AND DISABLED SURVIVAL	SR-0304
INS BREAST CANCER COVERAGE	SB-0354
INS CHILD HLTH SUPERVISION	SB-0480
INS COVER DIABETES MGT TRAINIG	SB-1048
INS DAY CARE—COVERAGE	SB-0124
LIENS—SALE IN ERROR—DEMOLITION	SB-0973
MEDICAL PATIENT RTS—FED REGS MINORITY ENVIRONMNTL SCHOLRSHP	
MOTOR VOTER	
MUN CD—DEMOLITION	SB-0972
PHYSICIANS—TELEMEDICINE	SB-0314
PUB AID—PARENTING SKILLS	SB-0392
PUB UTIL—ALTERNATIVE—TECHNICAL	SB-0893
PUB UTIL—ICC DUTIES—TECHNICAL	
RESPONSIBLE GOVERNMENT ACTRET OCC TX—ONE DAY MORATORIUM	
ROCKFORD ARMORY—REVERTER	
RTA-POLICY-POWERS-TECHNICAL	SB-0300
WELFARE REFORM—ACCOUNTABILITY	SB-0755
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPO	NSORED BY TROTTER
SENATE BILL: 83, 114, 240, 307, 317, 327, 345, 351,	404, 426, 445, 676, 734, 743, 773
HOUSE BILL: 38, 53, 204, 321, 381, 398, 412, 455, 4768, 776, 781, 797, 1142, 1294, 1422, 1426, 1437, 14	48/, 494, 013, 019, 020, 030, 043, 186 1402 1601 1708 1735 1783
/00, //0, /01, /9/, 1142, 1294, 1422, 1420, 143/, 14	
2076 2077	, 1 ., 2, 10, 1, 1, 00, 1, 00, 1, 00,
2076, 2077 SENATE RESOLUTION: 40, 41, 67, 72, 75, 94	
SENATE RESOLUTION: 40, 41, 67, 72, 75, 94 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12	
SENATE RESOLUTION: 40, 41, 67, 72, 75, 94 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12 VIVERITO, LOUIS, S. SENATOR (11TH DIST. DEM) CHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY	SB-0063
SENATE RESOLUTION: 40, 41, 67, 72, 75, 94 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12 VIVERITO, LOUIS, S. SENATOR (11TH DIST. DEM) CHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY GENERAL ASSISTANCE—OVERPAYMENT	SB-0063 SB-0698
SENATE RESOLUTION: 40, 41, 67, 72, 75, 94 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12 VIVERITO, LOUIS, S. SENATOR (11TH DIST. DEM) CHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY GENERAL ASSISTANCE—OVERPAYMENT HOME—DELIVERED MEALS	SB-0063 SB-0698 SB-0443
SENATE RESOLUTION: 40, 41, 67, 72, 75, 94 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12 VIVERITO, LOUIS, S. SENATOR (11TH DIST. DEM) CHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY GENERAL ASSISTANCE—OVERPAYMENT HOME—DELIVERED MEALS INC TX—ADOPT A SCHOOL CR	
SENATE RESOLUTION: 40, 41, 67, 72, 75, 94 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12 VIVERITO, LOUIS, S. SENATOR (11TH DIST. DEM) CHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY GENERAL ASSISTANCE—OVERPAYMENT HOME—DELIVERED MEALS INC TX—ADOPT A SCHOOL CR INC TX—WORKERS COMPENSATION CR JUDGE—ADD 1—17TH CIRCUIT	SB-0063 SB-0698 SB-0443 SB-0645 SB-0266 SB-0473
SENATE RESOLUTION: 40, 41, 67, 72, 75, 94 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12 VIVERITO, LOUIS, S. SENATOR (11TH DIST. DEM) CHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY GENERAL ASSISTANCE—OVERPAYMENT HOME—DELIVERED MEALS INC TX—ADOPT A SCHOOL CR INC TX—WORKERS COMPENSATION CR JUDGE—ADD 1—17TH CIRCUIT JURY COMMISSION—JUROR ASSIGNMT	SB-0063 SB-0698 SB-0443 SB-0445 SB-0266 SB-0473 SB-0303
SENATE RESOLUTION: 40, 41, 67, 72, 75, 94 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12 VIVERITO, LOUIS, S. SENATOR (11TH DIST. DEM) CHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY GENERAL ASSISTANCE—OVERPAYMENT HOME—DELIVERED MEALS INC TX—ADOPT A SCHOOL CR INC TX—WORKERS COMPENSATION CR JUDGE—ADD 1—17TH CIRCUIT JURY COMMISSION—JUROR ASSIGNMT METRO WATER—ELEC SIGN—BONDS	SB-0063 SB-0698 SB-0443 SB-0645 SB-0266 SB-0473 SB-0303 SB-0435
SENATE RESOLUTION: 40, 41, 67, 72, 75, 94 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12 VIVERITO, LOUIS, S. SENATOR (11TH DIST. DEM) CHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY GENERAL ASSISTANCE—OVERPAYMENT HOME—DELIVERED MEALS INC TX—ADOPT A SCHOOL CR INC TX—WORKERS COMPENSATION CR JUDGE—ADD 1—17TH CIRCUIT JURY COMMISSION—JUROR ASSIGNMT METRO WATER—ELEC SIGN—BONDS PEN CD—METRO WATER RECLAM DIST	SB-0063 SB-0698 SB-0443 SB-0645 SB-0266 SB-0473 SB-0303 SB-0435 SB-0435
SENATE RESOLUTION: 40, 41, 67, 72, 75, 94 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12 VIVERITO, LOUIS, S. SENATOR (11TH DIST. DEM) CHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY GENERAL ASSISTANCE—OVERPAYMENT HOME—DELIVERED MEALS INC TX—ADOPT A SCHOOL CR INC TX—WORKERS COMPENSATION CR JUDGE—ADD 1—17TH CIRCUIT JURY COMMISSION—JUROR ASSIGNMT METRO WATER—ELEC SIGN—BONDS PEN CD—METRO WATER RECLAM DIST PHYS ASSIST ACT—PRESCRIPTIONS	SB-0063 SB-0698 SB-0443 SB-0645 SB-0266 SB-0473 SB-0303 SB-0303 SB-0372
SENATE RESOLUTION: 40, 41, 67, 72, 75, 94 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12 VIVERITO, LOUIS, S. SENATOR (11TH DIST. DEM) CHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY GENERAL ASSISTANCE—OVERPAYMENT HOME—DELIVERED MEALS INC TX—ADOPT A SCHOOL CR INC TX—WORKERS COMPENSATION CR JUDGE—ADD 1—17TH CIRCUIT JURY COMMISSION—JUROR ASSIGNMT METRO WATER—ELEC SIGN—BONDS PEN CD—METRO WATER RECLAM DIST PHYS ASSIST ACT—PRESCRIPTIONS PROP TX—AGGREGATE EXTENSION	SB-0063 SB-0698 SB-0443 SB-0445 SB-0266 SB-0473 SB-0303 SB-0303 SB-0372 SB-0539 SB-0372 SB-0436
SENATE RESOLUTION: 40, 41, 67, 72, 75, 94 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12 VIVERITO, LOUIS, S. SENATOR (11TH DIST. DEM) CHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY GENERAL ASSISTANCE—OVERPAYMENT HOME—DELIVERED MEALS INC TX—ADOPT A SCHOOL CR INC TX—WORKERS COMPENSATION CR JUDGE—ADD 1—17TH CIRCUIT JURY COMMISSION—JUROR ASSIGNMT METRO WATER—ELEC SIGN—BONDS PEN CD—METRO WATER RECLAM DIST PHYS ASSIST ACT—PRESCRIPTIONS PROP TX—AGGREGATE EXTENSION PROP TX—SPECIAL SERV AREA—TWSP TWP CD—BD—POWERS—TECHNICAL	SB-0063 SB-0698 SB-0698 SB-0443 SB-0645 SB-0266 SB-0473 SB-0303 SB-0435 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0436 SB-0436 SB-0021 SB-0838
SENATE RESOLUTION: 40, 41, 67, 72, 75, 94 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12 VIVERITO, LOUIS, S. SENATOR (11TH DIST. DEM) CHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY GENERAL ASSISTANCE—OVERPAYMENT HOME—DELIVERED MEALS INC TX—ADOPT A SCHOOL CR INC TX—WORKERS COMPENSATION CR JUDGE—ADD 1—17TH CIRCUIT JURY COMMISSION—JUROR ASSIGNMT METRO WATER—ELEC SIGN—BONDS PEN CD—METRO WATER RECLAM DIST PHYS ASSIST ACT—PRESCRIPTIONS PROP TX—AGGREGATE EXTENSION PROP TX—SPECIAL SERV AREA—TWSP TWP CD—BD—POWERS—TECHNICAL TWP CD—PRIMARY HEALTH CARE	SB-0063 SB-0698 SB-0443 SB-0443 SB-0266 SB-0266 SB-0473 SB-0303 SB-0435 SB-0539 SB-0372 SB-0436 SB-0436 SB-0838 SB-0838 SB-0307
SENATE RESOLUTION: 40, 41, 67, 72, 75, 94 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12 VIVERITO, LOUIS, S. SENATOR (11TH DIST. DEM) CHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY GENERAL ASSISTANCE—OVERPAYMENT HOME—DELIVERED MEALS INC TX—ADOPT A SCHOOL CR INC TX—WORKERS COMPENSATION CR JUDGE—ADD 1—17TH CIRCUIT JURY COMMISSION—JUROR ASSIGNMT METRO WATER—ELEC SIGN—BONDS PEN CD—METRO WATER RECLAM DIST PHYS ASSIST ACT—PRESCRIPTIONS PROP TX—AGGREGATE EXTENSION PROP TX—SPECIAL SERV AREA—TWSP TWP CD—BD—POWERS—TECHNICAL TWP CD—SPECIAL SERVICE AREAS	SB-0063 SB-0698 SB-0443 SB-0645 SB-0266 SB-0473 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0436 SB-0021 SB-0838 SB-0370 SB-0370 SB-0370 SB-0370 SB-0370
SENATE RESOLUTION: 40, 41, 67, 72, 75, 94 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12 VIVERITO, LOUIS, S. SENATOR (11TH DIST. DEM) CHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY GENERAL ASSISTANCE—OVERPAYMENT HOME—DELIVERED MEALS INC TX—ADOPT A SCHOOL CR INC TX—WORKERS COMPENSATION CR JUDGE—ADD 1—17TH CIRCUIT JURY COMMISSION—JUROR ASSIGNMT METRO WATER—ELEC SIGN—BONDS PEN CD—METRO WATER RECLAM DIST PHYS ASSIST ACT—PRESCRIPTIONS PROP TX—AGGREGATE EXTENSION PROP TX—SPECIAL SERV AREA—TWSP TWP CD—BD—POWERS—TECHNICAL TWP CD—BRIMARY HEALTH CARE TWP CD—SPECIAL SERVICE AREAS VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE FOR MAYOR	SB-0063 SB-0698 SB-0443 SB-0445 SB-0266 SB-0473 SB-0303 SB-0303 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0436 SB-0021 SB-0838 SB-0307 SB-1203 SB-1203 SB-1203
SENATE RESOLUTION: 40, 41, 67, 72, 75, 94 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12 VIVERITO, LOUIS, S. SENATOR (11TH DIST. DEM) CHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY GENERAL ASSISTANCE—OVERPAYMENT HOME—DELIVERED MEALS INC TX—ADOPT A SCHOOL CR INC TX—WORKERS COMPENSATION CR JUDGE—ADD 1—17TH CIRCUIT JURY COMMISSION—JUROR ASSIGNMT METRO WATER—ELEC SIGN—BONDS PEN CD—METRO WATER RECLAM DIST PHYS ASSIST ACT—PRESCRIPTIONS PROP TX—AGGREGATE EXTENSION PROP TX—AGGREGATE EXTENSION TWP CD—BD—POWERS—TECHNICAL TWP CD—BD—POWERS—TECHNICAL TWP CD—PRIMARY HEALTH CARE TWP CD—SPECIAL SERVICE AREAS VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE FOR MAYOR OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPO	SB-0063 SB-0698 SB-0443 SB-0445 SB-0266 SB-0473 SB-0303 SB-0303 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0436 SB-0021 SB-0838 SB-0307 SB-1203 SB-1203 SB-1203
SENATE RESOLUTION: 40, 41, 67, 72, 75, 94 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12 VIVERITO, LOUIS, S. SENATOR (11TH DIST. DEM) CHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY GENERAL ASSISTANCE—OVERPAYMENT HOME—DELIVERED MEALS INC TX—ADOPT A SCHOOL CR INC TX—WORKERS COMPENSATION CR JUDGE—ADD 1—17TH CIRCUIT JURY COMMISSION—JUROR ASSIGNMT METRO WATER—ELEC SIGN—BONDS PEN CD—METRO WATER RECLAM DIST PHYS ASSIST ACT—PRESCRIPTIONS PROP TX—AGGREGATE EXTENSION PROP TX—AGGREGATE EXTENSION TWP CD—BD—POWERS—TECHNICAL TWP CD—BD—POWERS—TECHNICAL TWP CD—PRIMARY HEALTH CARE TWP CD—SPECIAL SERVICE AREAS VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE FOR MAYOR OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPO SENATE BILL: 78, 101, 171, 221, 592, 1024, 1050 HOUSE BILL: 38, 45, 125, 182, 402, 427, 437, 557,	SB-0063 SB-0698 SB-0698 SB-0443 SB-0645 SB-0266 SB-0473 SB-0303 SB-0435 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0436 SB-0436 SB-0838 SB-0307 SB-1203 SB-1203 SB-0548 NSORED BY VIVERITO
SENATE RESOLUTION: 40, 41, 67, 72, 75, 94 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12 VIVERITO, LOUIS, S. SENATOR (11TH DIST. DEM) CHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY GENERAL ASSISTANCE—OVERPAYMENT HOME—DELIVERED MEALS INC TX—ADOPT A SCHOOL CR INC TX—WORKERS COMPENSATION CR JUDGE—ADD 1—17TH CIRCUIT JURY COMMISSION—JUROR ASSIGNMT METRO WATER—ELEC SIGN—BONDS PEN CD—METRO WATER RECLAM DIST PHYS ASSIST ACT—PRESCRIPTIONS PROP TX—AGGREGATE EXTENSION PROP TX—AGGREGATE EXTENSION PROP TX—SPECIAL SERV AREA—TWSP TWP CD—BD—POWERS—TECHNICAL TWP CD—PRIMARY HEALTH CARE TWP CD—SPECIAL SERVICE AREAS VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE FOR MAYOR OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPO SENATE BILL: 78, 101, 171, 221, 592, 1024, 1050 HOUSE BILL: 38, 45, 125, 182, 402, 427, 437, 557, 1342, 1397, 1533, 1558, 1565, 1589, 1655, 1884, 2	SB-0063 SB-0698 SB-0698 SB-0443 SB-0645 SB-0266 SB-0473 SB-0303 SB-0435 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0436 SB-0436 SB-0838 SB-0307 SB-1203 SB-1203 SB-0548 NSORED BY VIVERITO
SENATE RESOLUTION: 40, 41, 67, 72, 75, 94 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12 VIVERITO, LOUIS, S. SENATOR (11TH DIST. DEM) CHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY GENERAL ASSISTANCE—OVERPAYMENT HOME—DELIVERED MEALS INC TX—ADOPT A SCHOOL CR INC TX—WORKERS COMPENSATION CR JUDGE—ADD 1—17TH CIRCUIT JURY COMMISSION—JUROR ASSIGNMT METRO WATER—ELEC SIGN—BONDS PEN CD—METRO WATER RECLAM DIST PHYS ASSIST ACT—PRESCRIPTIONS PROP TX—AGGREGATE EXTENSION PROP TX—AGGREGATE EXTENSION TWP CD—BD—POWERS—TECHNICAL TWP CD—BD—POWERS—TECHNICAL TWP CD—PRIMARY HEALTH CARE TWP CD—SPECIAL SERVICE AREAS VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE FOR MAYOR OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPO SENATE BILL: 78, 101, 171, 221, 592, 1024, 1050 HOUSE BILL: 38, 45, 125, 182, 402, 427, 437, 557,	SB-0063 SB-0698 SB-0698 SB-0443 SB-0645 SB-0266 SB-0473 SB-0303 SB-0435 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0436 SB-0436 SB-0838 SB-0307 SB-1203 SB-1203 SB-0548 NSORED BY VIVERITO
SENATE RESOLUTION: 40, 41, 67, 72, 75, 94 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12 VIVERITO, LOUIS, S. SENATOR (11TH DIST. DEM) CHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY GENERAL ASSISTANCE—OVERPAYMENT HOME—DELIVERED MEALS INC TX—ADOPT A SCHOOL CR INC TX—WORKERS COMPENSATION CR JUDGE—ADD 1—17TH CIRCUIT JURY COMMISSION—JUROR ASSIGNMT METRO WATER—ELEC SIGN—BONDS PEN CD—METRO WATER RECLAM DIST PHYS ASSIST ACT—PRESCRIPTIONS PROP TX—AGGREGATE EXTENSION PROP TX—AGGREGATE EXTENSION PROP TX—SPECIAL SERV AREA—TWSP TWP CD—BD—POWERS—TECHNICAL TWP CD—BD—POWERS—TECHNICAL TWP CD—SPECIAL SERVICE AREAS VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE FOR MAYOR OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPO SENATE BILL: 78, 101, 171, 221, 592, 1024, 1050 HOUSE BILL: 38, 45, 125, 182, 402, 427, 437, 557, 1342, 1397, 1533, 1558, 1565, 1589, 1655, 1884, 24 SENATE RESOLUTION: 15, 16, 36, 93, 136 WALSH, LAWRENCE, M. SENATOR (43RD DIST. DE	SB-0063 SB-0698 SB-0645 SB-0266 SB-0266 SB-0303 SB-0303 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0370 SB-0838 SB-0307 SB-1203 SB-0307 SB-1203 SB-0548 NSORED BY VIVERITO
SENATE RESOLUTION: 40, 41, 67, 72, 75, 94 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12 VIVERITO, LOUIS, S. SENATOR (11TH DIST. DEM) CHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY GENERAL ASSISTANCE—OVERPAYMENT HOME—DELIVERED MEALS INC TX—ADOPT A SCHOOL CR INC TX—WORKERS COMPENSATION CR JUDGE—ADD 1—17TH CIRCUIT JURY COMMISSION—JUROR ASSIGNMT METRO WATER—ELEC SIGN—BONDS PEN CD—METRO WATER RECLAM DIST PHYS ASSIST ACT—PRESCRIPTIONS PROP TX—AGGREGATE EXTENSION PROP TX—AGGREGATE EXTENSION TWP CD—BD—POWERS—TECHNICAL TWP CD—PRIMARY HEALTH CARE TWP CD—SPECIAL SERVICE AREAS VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE FOR MAYOR OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPO SENATE BILL: 78, 101, 171, 221, 592, 1024, 1050 HOUSE BILL: 78, 101, 171, 221, 592, 1024, 1050 HOUSE BILL: 38, 45, 125, 182, 402, 427, 437, 557, 1342, 1397, 1533, 1558, 1565, 1589, 1655, 1884, 20 SENATE RESOLUTION: 15, 16, 36, 93, 136 WALSH, LAWRENCE, M. SENATOR (43RD DIST. DE	SB-0063 SB-0698 SB-0443 SB-0645 SB-0266 SB-0473 SB-0303 SB-0435 SB-0436 SB-0372 SB-0436 SB-0372 SB-0379 SB-0370 SB-0888 SB-0307 SB-1203 SB-0307 SB-1203 SB-0548 NSORED BY VIVERITO 641, 999, 1050, 1301, 1303, 1332, 1360, 2086 M) SB-1019
SENATE RESOLUTION: 40, 41, 67, 72, 75, 94 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12 VIVERITO, LOUIS, S. SENATOR (11TH DIST. DEM) CHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY GENERAL ASSISTANCE—OVERPAYMENT HOME—DELIVERED MEALS INC TX—ADOPT A SCHOOL CR INC TX—WORKERS COMPENSATION CR JUDGE—ADD 1—17TH CIRCUIT JURY COMMISSION—JUROR ASSIGNMT METRO WATER—ELEC SIGN—BONDS PEN CD—METRO WATER RECLAM DIST PHYS ASSIST ACT—PRESCRIPTIONS PROP TX—AGGREGATE EXTENSION PROP TX—SPECIAL SERV AREA—TWSP TWP CD—BD—POWERS—TECHNICAL TWP CD—BD—POWERS—TECHNICAL TWP CD—SPECIAL SERVICE AREAS VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE FOR MAYOR OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPO SENATE BILL: 78, 101, 171, 221, 592, 1024, 1050 HOUSE BILL: 38, 45, 125, 182, 402, 427, 437, 557, 1342, 1397, 1533, 1558, 1565, 1589, 1655, 1884, 20 SENATE RESOLUTION: 15, 16, 36, 93, 136 WALSH, LAWRENCE, M. SENATOR (43RD DIST. DE LOCAL GOV—LAND TRANSFERS PROP TX—INCREASE HMSTD EXEMPT	SB-0063 SB-0698 SB-0443 SB-0645 SB-0266 SB-0473 SB-033 SB-0435 SB-0539 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0370 SB-021 SB-0307 SB-1203 SB-0548 NSORED BY VIVERITO 641, 999, 1050, 1301, 1303, 1332, 1360, 2086 M) SB-1019 SB-1019 SB-1214
SENATE RESOLUTION: 40, 41, 67, 72, 75, 94 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12 VIVERITO, LOUIS, S. SENATOR (11TH DIST. DEM) CHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY GENERAL ASSISTANCE—OVERPAYMENT HOME—DELIVERED MEALS INC TX—ADOPT A SCHOOL CR INC TX—WORKERS COMPENSATION CR JUDGE—ADD 1—17TH CIRCUIT JURY COMMISSION—JUROR ASSIGNMT METRO WATER—ELEC SIGN—BONDS PEN CD—METRO WATER RECLAM DIST PHYS ASSIST ACT—PRESCRIPTIONS. PROP TX—AGGREGATE EXTENSION PROP TX—SPECIAL SERV AREA—TWSP TWP CD—BD—POWERS—TECHNICAL TWP CD—BD—POWERS—TECHNICAL TWP CD—SPECIAL SERVICE AREAS VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE FOR MAYOR OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPO SENATE BILL: 78, 101, 171, 221, 592, 1024, 1050 HOUSE BILL: 38, 45, 125, 182, 402, 427, 437, 557, 1342, 1397, 1533, 1558, 1565, 1589, 1655, 1884, 2 SENATE RESOLUTION: 15, 16, 36, 93, 136 WALSH, LAWRENCE, M. SENATOR (43RD DIST. DE LOCAL GOV—LAND TRANSFERS PROP TX—INCREASE HMSTD EXEMPT	SB-0063 SB-0698 SB-0443 SB-0443 SB-0465 SB-0266 SB-0473 SB-0303 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0436 SB-021 SB-021 SB-021 SB-0838 SB-021 SB-1203 SB-1203 SB-1203 SB-1203 SB-1203 SB-1203 SB-1214 SB-1214 SB-1218
SENATE RESOLUTION: 40, 41, 67, 72, 75, 94 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12 VIVERITO, LOUIS, S. SENATOR (11TH DIST. DEM) CHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY GENERAL ASSISTANCE—OVERPAYMENT HOME—DELIVERED MEALS INC TX—ADOPT A SCHOOL CR INC TX—WORKERS COMPENSATION CR JUDGE—ADD 1—17TH CIRCUIT JURY COMMISSION—JUROR ASSIGNMT METRO WATER—ELEC SIGN—BONDS PEN CD—METRO WATER RECLAM DIST PHYS ASSIST ACT—PRESCRIPTIONS PROP TX—AGGREGATE EXTENSION PROP TX—SPECIAL SERV AREA—TWSP TWP CD—BD—POWERS—TECHNICAL TWP CD—BD—POWERS—TECHNICAL TWP CD—PRIMARY HEALTH CARE TWP CD—SPECIAL SERVICE AREAS VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE FOR MAYOR OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPO SENATE BILL: 38, 45, 125, 182, 402, 427, 437, 557, 1342, 1397, 1533, 1558, 1565, 1589, 1655, 1884, 21 SENATE RESOLUTION: 15, 16, 36, 93, 136 WALSH, LAWRENCE, M. SENATOR (43RD DIST. DE LOCAL GOV—LAND TRANSFERS PROP TX—INCREASE HMSTD EXEMPT VEH CD—ACCIDENT—DEATH—INJURY OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPO HOUSE BILL: 28, 351, 472, 480, 604, 678, 710, 797,	SB-0063 SB-0698 SB-0443 SB-0443 SB-0465 SB-0266 SB-0473 SB-0303 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0436 SB-021 SB-0838 SB-021 SB-0838 SB-021 SB-0848 NSORED BY VIVERITO 641, 999, 1050, 1301, 1303, 1332, 260, 2086 M) SB-1019 SB-1214 SB-1218 NSORED BY WALSH,L 918, 989, 1029, 1093, 1212, 1261
SENATE RESOLUTION: 40, 41, 67, 72, 75, 94 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12 VIVERITO, LOUIS, S. SENATOR (11TH DIST. DEM) CHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY GENERAL ASSISTANCE—OVERPAYMENT HOME—DELIVERED MEALS INC TX—ADOPT A SCHOOL CR INC TX—WORKERS COMPENSATION CR JUDGE—ADD 1—17TH CIRCUIT JURY COMMISSION—JUROR ASSIGNMT METRO WATER—ELEC SIGN—BONDS PEN CD—METRO WATER RECLAM DIST PHYS ASSIST ACT—PRESCRIPTIONS PROP TX—AGGREGATE EXTENSION PROP TX—SPECIAL SERV AREA—TWSP TWP CD—BD—POWERS—TECHNICAL TWP CD—BD—POWERS—TECHNICAL TWP CD—SPECIAL SERVICE AREAS VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE FOR MAYOR OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPO SENATE BILL: 78, 101, 171, 221, 592, 1024, 1050 HOUSE BILL: 38, 45, 125, 182, 402, 427, 437, 557, 1342, 1397, 1533, 1558, 1565, 1589, 1655, 1884, 20 SENATE RESOLUTION: 15, 16, 36, 93, 136 WALSH, LAWRENCE, M. SENATOR (43RD DIST. DE LOCAL GOV—LAND TRANSFERS PROP TX—INCREASE HMSTD EXEMPT VEH CD—ACCIDENT—DEATH—INJURY OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPO	SB-0063 SB-0698 SB-0443 SB-0443 SB-0465 SB-0266 SB-0473 SB-0303 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0372 SB-0436 SB-021 SB-0838 SB-021 SB-0838 SB-021 SB-0848 NSORED BY VIVERITO 641, 999, 1050, 1301, 1303, 1332, 260, 2086 M) SB-1019 SB-1214 SB-1218 NSORED BY WALSH,L 918, 989, 1029, 1093, 1212, 1261

WALSH, THOMAS, J. SENATOR (22ND DIST. REP)	
\$DHS-FAMILY ASSIST-HOME-BASED	SB-1136
\$ISAC—EXPENSES APPROP	SB-1153
\$OCE—APP DEFENDER	SB-1123
\$OCE-DCFS	SB-1170
\$OCE—DHS \$OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR—FY97	SB-1168
\$OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR—FY97	SB-1144
AGGRAVTD ASSAULT—DEADLY WEAPON	SB-0429
BOARD OF ACCOUNTING EXAMINERS	SB-0485
BURIAL—PRE NEED CONTRACTS—BOOK	SB-0165
CHEMICAL SAFETY ACT—EPACHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY	SB-0347
CHGO POLICE—PENSION CD—SALARY	SB-0063
CIRCUIT CLERK—AUDITS	SB-0682
CON INSTLMT LOAN OFF—SITE LEND	SB-0685
CREDT UNION—LINE OF CREDIT	SB-0538
CRIM CD & CD CORR—SEX OFFENSES	SB-0007
CRIM CD-ENDANGERING CHILD	SB-0340
CRIM CD—FIREARM SALES	SB-0686
CRIM CD—FIREARM SALESCRIM CD—TRESPASS TO REAL PROP	SB-0827
CRIM PRO—CHARACTER EVIDENCE	SB-0005
DCFS-CHILD PLACEMENT-RACE	SB-0780
DPA—MEDICAL ASSISTANCE—TECH	SB-0822
DPA—PUBLIC ASST RECOV FUND	SB-0684
EPA-LOCAL SITING-HOST AGRMTS	SB-0475
EPA-LOCAL SITING-MUNIC PARTIC	SB-0140
FLEEING POLICE—PENALTY—SEIZURE	SB-0233
FOOD—DRUG—SINGL—USE SURG DEVIC	SB-0080
INC TX—RESEARCH DEVELOP CREDIT	SB-0484
INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT	SB-0438
ISAC-STUDENT OUTREACH-FEES	SB-0681
MENTAL HEALTH—ADMINISTRATIVE	SB-0956
METRO WTR RECLAIM DIST—PROMOTE	SB-0533
METRO WTR RECLAM DIS—JOB CLASS	SB-0544
MHDD CD—DEFINITION—TECHNICAL	SB-0696
MUNI CD—DISCONNECTION BY COURT	SB-0687
MUNI CD—DISCONNECTION BY COURT	SB-0688
MWRD-INTERGOV AFFAIRS COORD	SB-1221
PAYROLL DEDUCT—ORGANIZATIONS	SR-0537
PEN CD—CHGO POL—ADDS A TRUSTEE	SR-0330
PEN CD-CHGO POL-BRASS SALARY	SR-0334
PEN CD—CHGO POL—DISAB EARNINGS	SB-0332
PEN CD—CHGO POL—EARLY RETMT	SR-0336
PEN CD—CHGO POL—ELECTIONS	SB-0333
PEN CD—CHGO POL—SALARY	SB-0335
PEN CD—CHGO POL—TAX MULTIPLIER	SR-0338
PEN CD—CHGO POL—25 YRS ANY AGE	SR-0337
PEN CD_IMPE_MILITARY SERVICE	SB-0337
PEN CD—IMRF—MILITARY SERVICE PEN CD—METRO WATER RECLAM DIST	SR-0539
PRIVATE SEWAGE DISPOSAL —TECH	SB-0482
PRIVATE SEWAGE DISPOSAL—TECHPRIVATE SEWAGE DISPOSAL—TECH	SR-0483
PROP TX—SANITARY DIST EXEMPT	SB-0535
PUB AID—HUNGER PREVENTION—TECH	SR-0823
RENT CONTROL PROHIBITION	SR-0531
RIGHT OF CONSCIENCE—HLTH CARE	SR-0160
SALES TX—AGGREGATE MFR—EXEMPT	SR-0016
SAV BANK CONVERT FED TO STATE	
SEX OFFENDER—DEFINE & REGSTRTN	SB-0172
ST FIN—AUDIT EXPENSE TRANSFERS	
ST SALARY WITHHOLD—VOL DEDUCT	
TOBACCO—UNDERAGE BUY	
UNEMPLOY INS—FRAUD LIMIT 3 YRS	SB-0683
USE TX—RET OCC TX—FOOD PCKGING	SB-0618
WTR RECLAM DIST—BIDDING	SR-0534
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	NRY WALSH T
SENATE BILL: 4. 240. 711. 1232	TTIBLIDERS
HOUSE BILL: 111, 182, 274, 277, 345, 368, 437, 449, 467, 472	2. 488. 552. 597. 673. 679
725, 735, 868, 922, 999, 1035, 1168, 1288, 1374, 1375, 1397,	

WALSH, THOMAS, J. SENATOR (22ND DIST. REP)—Cont. SENATE RESOLUTION: 59, 83
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 46

WATSON, FRANK C. SENATOR (55TH DIST. REP)	
SOCE—DOC SOCE—HIST PRESERVATION AGENCY	SB-1166
SOCE—HIST PRESERVATION AGENCY	SB-0161
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD	SB-1124
\$SUPP—OCE—STUD ASSISTANCE COMM	SB-1252
AGGRAVTD ASSAULT—DEADLY WEAPON	SB-0429
BUSINESS USE—LARGE SCALE DVLPM	SB-0938
CNTY CD—CABLE TV FRANCHISE	
COAL RESURGENCE FUND	SB-0524
COMMUNITY COLLEGE HEALTH INSUR	SB-0423
CONTROLLED SUBSTNCES—EPHEDRINE	SB-1028
DEV DISABILITY COUNCIL—MEMBERS	SB-1071
EMS ACT—AUTO DEFIBRILLATOR	SB-0315
EPA-BROWNFIELDS PROGRAM	SB- 0939
EQUITABLE SCH FUNDING ACT-97	SB-0002
FRIVOLOUS LAWSUITS—PRISONR PAY	SB-0381
HAZARDOUS WASTE RESEARCH CENTR	SB-0304
ILL PREPAID TUITION ACT	SB-0878
ILLINOIS PESTICIDE ACTINC. TX—ELECTRONIC PYMT—TECH	SB-0305
INC TX—ELECTRONIC PYMT—TECH	SB-0522
ISAC—INCREASE MONETARY AWARDS	SB-0763
OCC THERAPY—1 YR TEMP PRACTICE	SB-1073
OPTOMETRY PRAC ACT—CAPTION	SB-0603
PEN CD-IMRF-CO BD RETRO SERV	SB-0064
PEN CD—IMRF—RETURN TO SERVICE	SB-0195
PHARM PRAC ACT—OPTOM	SB-0694
PUB AID—PROPERTY TRANSFERS	
PUB AID—SCHOOL ATTENDANCE	SB-0861
SCH CD—AID—LOCAL PROP TAX REV	SB-1247
SCH CD—COMPUTER TECHNOLOGY—TAX	SB-0069
SCH CD—EDUCATORS LIABILITY INS	SB-0569
SCH CD—HEARING OFFICERS	SB-0559
SCH CD—SPEC ED BEHAVIORL POLIC	SB-1070
SCHCD—5 YR PROBATIONARY PERIOD	
SCHOOL CD—NEW SECT—ARTICLE 18	SB-0067
SCHOOL TECHNOLOGY IMPROV GRANT	SB-0068
SCHOOLS—AID—SUPPLEMENT GRANTS	SB-1246
VEH CD-TRUCK CARGO PASSENGER	SB-1196
WILDLIFE-ADMINISTER-DEF-TECH	SB-0306
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONS	ORED BY WATSON
SENATE BILL: 3, 5, 6, 7, 9, 230	
HOUSE BILL: 190, 281, 452, 654, 740, 741, 821, 907, 94	40, 994, 998, 1059, 1098, 1193,
1230, 1301, 1526	
SENATE RESOLUTION: 53	
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 3	
WEAVER, STANLEY B. SENATOR (52ND DIST, REP)	
\$BD TRUSTEES—UNIV RET SYSTEM	SR-1163
\$CDR	SR-1167
\$CDB \$OCE—GRANTS—BD HGHR ED	SR-1151
SOCE—ST UNIVER CIV SERV SYS	SR-1162
SOCE—ILOFI	SR-1154
\$OCE—U OF I BANKS—PUBLIC FUNDS—CONTROL	SR_0600
BUILD ILL BOND ACT—REDUCTION	SB-0871
BUILD ILL BOND ACT—REDUCTION	SR-0872
BUILD ILL BOND ACT—REDUCTION	SR-0873
BUILD ILL BOND ACT—REDUCTION	SB-0874
BUILD ILL BOND ACT—REDUCTION	SB-0875
CREATE—STATE GAMING ACT	SB-0493
G O BOND ACT—INCREASE	SB-0087
GO BOND ACT—REDUCTION	SB-0866
GO BOND ACT—REDUCTION	SB-0867
GO BOND ACT—REDUCTION	SB-0868
GO BOND ACT—REDUCTION	SB-0869
GO BOND ACT—REDUCTION	SB-0870

WE	EAVER, STANLEY B. SENATOR (52ND DIST. REP)—Cont.			
	HORSE RACING—TECHNICAL	SB-0491		
	INS GUARANTY ASSN—PRE 90 ANNUI	SB-0192	2	
	MUNI CD-PWR AGNCY-EXERCISE PWR	SB-0703	}	
	PEN CD—UNIV—OPTIONAL RET PROG			
	RIVERBOAT GAMBLING—TECHNICAL			
	RIVERBOATS—CODE OF CONDUCT			
	SALES TX—AGGREGATE MFR—EXEMPT			
	SANITARY DIST—ASSESSMENTS	SD 0150	,	
	ST FINANCE—CMS CONTRACT—TECH	OD 1013	,	
	JI TINANCE—CMS CONTRACT—TECH	OD-1014		
	UTIL TXES—ELEC FUNDS TRANSFER	2B-0804	ED C	
	OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY	WEAV.	ER,S	
	HOUSE BILL: 18, 108, 606, 627, 709, 898, 923, 1573, 2169, 2364			
	SENATE RESOLUTION: 1, 2, 3, 4, 5			
	HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 4, 14, 17, 31, 38			
	SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 7, 20, 26, 45			
	SENATE RESOLUTION: (SS1) 1, (SS1) 2, (SS1) 3			
	I ON BARRION BANKEY OFFICE OF ACTIVITIES OF THE OFFICE OFFICE OF THE OFFICE OFFICE OFFICE OFFICE OFF			
WE	LICH, PATRICK, DANIEL SENATOR (38TH DIST. DEM)	O.D. 4404		
	\$OCE—STATÉ POLICE	SB-1182	2	
	CANNABIS—OVER 2000 GRAMS	SB-0014		
	COMM COLL—ENERGY CONSERVATION	SB-0529)	
	COMMUNITY COLLEGE HEALTH INSUR	SB-0423	}	
	COMPENSATN REVIEW BD—ABOLISHES	SB-0207	,	
	EDUCATION FUNDING REFORM	SB-0616	,	
	ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE	SB-0183	}	
	ELEC CD-CONTRIB-ST CONTRACTOR	SB-1202	2	
	FUND EDUCATION FIRST ACT	SB-0637	7	
	HEALTH CARE LIENS—MAXIMUM	SB-1248	}	
	HMO-PREMATURE-DISCHARGE	SB-0346	,	
	INC TX-BUSINESS INC-NON-RESDNT	SB-0592		
	MENTAL HEALTH—ADMINISTRATIVE	SB-0956		
	PROP TX—INCREASE HMSTD EXEMPT	SB-1214	ĺ	
	SALES TX—AGGREGATE MFR—EXEMPT			
	SCH CD—TEXTBOOKS—HOME SCHOOL			
	SCHOOL CONSTRCTION BONDS—INDEX	CB-001	,	
	ST COLLECT — DEBT COLLECTION BD	CD 0613)	
	TXES—FILING CLAIMS—MISC	2B-0830)	
	UTIL TAX—EXEMPT SCHOOLS	SB-0014	<u> </u>	
	OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY	WELC	н	
	SENATE BILL: 36, 698, 909	. 1054	. 1 100	1 500
	HOUSE BILL: 62, 400, 401, 533, 724, 845, 920, 989, 1212, 128	6, <i>1374</i> ,	1408,	1533,
	1817, 2191, 2219			
	SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 17			

WOODYARD, HARRY, -BABE- SENATOR (53RD DIST. REP) OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY WOODYARD SENATE BILL: 210

INDEX TO SPONSORS HOUSE

ACEVEDO, EDWARD REPRESENTATIVE (2ND DIST. DEM)	
BROKER BUILDER CONTRACTCHLD SUPPRT—PUBLICIZE DEADBEAT	HB-2404
CHLD SUPPRT—PUBLICIZE DEADBEAT	HB-1141
CRIM CD&CORR—COMMUNITY POLICIN	HB-2386
CRIM CD—AGGRVTD DSCHRG—FIREARM	
CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING	HB-24 00
CRIM CD—DOMESTIC VIOLENCE	H B- 0760
CRIM CD—FALSELY REPRSENT—ATTOR	
CRIM CD—NEGLIGENCE—TECHNICAL	HB-1728
CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT	HR-2287
CRIM CD—SEX OFFENDER—LOITERING	ПВ 2267 ПВ 0157
CRIM CD—SEA OFFENDER—LOTTERING	IID-0137
CRIM PRO—PEACE OFFICER—TECH	HB-1/2/
FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY	НВ-0127
IMPOUND-SEIZE CAR-LCNS SUSPEND	HB-1745
JUV COURT ACT—TECHNICAL JUV CT—JUVENILE COURT RECORDS	HB-1726
IIIV CT _ IIIVENII E COURT RECORDS	HR_0077
MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR	IID 1002
MON CD UTILIT I IX EXEMPT 03 1K	ПВ-1093
POL&FIRE BURIAL BENFT—GP INSUR	HB-1136
PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT	HB-1041
PUB UTIL—POWER SURGE DAMAGES	HB-0043
REAL ESTATE - ESCROW	HR-2405
REAL ESTATE—ESCROWRETIRED PEACE OFFCR—EXEMP WEAP	IID-2403
WELLOD DED LIGHT ENERGENIENT WEAR	ПВ-0/44
VEH CD—RED LIGHT ENFORCEMENT	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I	BY ACEVEDO
HOUSE BILL: 126, 241, 999, 1046, 1241, 1589, 2237	
SENATE BILL: 107, 172, 186, 199, 369, 543, 663, 851, 1039, 10)48, <i>1101</i>
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 27, 66, 157, 158, 166	, -
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 26	
HOUSE JOHAT RESOLUTION, 20	
ACKERMAN, JAY REPRESENTATIVE (89TH DIST. REP)	
CONCEALED FIREARMS—PERMITS	HR-1557
CRIM CD—SEXUAL BATTERY CHILD	IID-1337
DRUG FREE WORKELAGE BROOKAM	ID-0203
DRUG-FREE WORKPLACE PROGRAM	HB-2034
EPA-LOCAL SITING-AQUIFERS	НВ-0726
GOOD SAMARITAN	HB-0365
GOOD SAMARITAN PEN CD—GA—RETRANSFER TO SERS	HB-0365 HB-1138
GOOD SAMARITANPEN CD—GA—RETRANSFER TO SERSPUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL	HB-0365 HB-1138 HB-1644
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL	HB-1644
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIALOTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I	HB-1644
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL	HB-1644
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEAUBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP)	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEAUBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP)	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEAUBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVE	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEAUBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVEALCOHOL—DRUG INTERVENTION—INFO	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217 HB-1300
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEAUBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVE. ALCOHOL—DRUG INTERVENTION—INFOBATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT. CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217 HB-1300 HB-0618
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEAUBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVE	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217 HB-1300 HB-0618 HB-1366
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEAUBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVE	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217 HB-1300 HB-0618 HB-1366 HB-1123
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEAUBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVE	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217 HB-1300 HB-0618 HB-1366 HB-1123 HB-1433
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEAUBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVE	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217 HB-1300 HB-0618 HB-1366 HB-1123 HB-1433
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEAUBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVE	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217 HB-1300 HB-0618 HB-1366 HB-1123 HB-1433 HB-0408
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEAUBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVE ALCOHOL—DRUG INTERVENTION—INFO BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES CD CORR—NO PROBATION COMP REVIEW ACT—STATES ATTYS CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO HOSP—LICENSING—PRIVILEGS. HWY CD—CNTY HWYS—SIDEWALKS	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217 HB-1300 HB-0618 HB-1366 HB-1123 HB-1433 HB-0408 HB-1089
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEAUBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVE ALCOHOL—DRUG INTERVENTION—INFO BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES CD CORR—NO PROBATION COMP REVIEW ACT—STATES ATTYS CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO HOSP—LICENSING—PRIVILEGS HWY CD—CNTY HWYS—SIDEWALKS PATIENT COMMUNICATION ACT	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217 HB-1300 HB-0618 HB-1366 HB-1123 HB-1433 HB-1433 HB-1439 HB-1089 HB-1089
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEAUBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVE ALCOHOL—DRUG INTERVENTION—INFO BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES. CD CORR—NO PROBATION COMP REVIEW ACT—STATES ATTYS CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO HOSP—LICENSING—PRIVILEGS HWY CD—CNTY HWYS—SIDEWALKS PATIENT COMMUNICATION ACT PLAT—INDICATE SCHOOL DISTRICT	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217 HB-1300 HB-0618 HB-1366 HB-1123 HB-1433 HB-0408 HB-1089 HB-0333 HB-0231
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEAUBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVE ALCOHOL—DRUG INTERVENTION—INFO BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES CD CORR—NO PROBATION COMP REVIEW ACT—STATES ATTYS CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO HOSP—LICENSING—PRIVILEGS HWY CD—CNTY HWYS—SIDEWALKS PATIENT COMMUNICATION ACT PLAT—INDICATE SCHOOL DISTRICT PROP TX—APPORTION—MULTI—CNTY	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217 HB-1300 HB-0618 HB-1366 HB-1123 HB-1433 HB-0408 HB-1089 HB-0333 HB-0231 HB-0231
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEAUBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVE ALCOHOL—DRUG INTERVENTION—INFO BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES CD CORR—NO PROBATION COMP REVIEW ACT—STATES ATTYS CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO HOSP—LICENSING—PRIVILEGS HWY CD—CNTY HWYS—SIDEWALKS PATIENT COMMUNICATION ACT PLAT—INDICATE SCHOOL DISTRICT PROP TX—APPORTION—MULTI—CNTY PROP TX—APPORTION—MULTI—CNTY	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217 HB-1300 HB-0618 HB-1366 HB-1123 HB-1433 HB-0408 HB-1089 HB-0333 HB-0231 HB-2117 HB-2452
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEAUBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVE ALCOHOL—DRUG INTERVENTION—INFO BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES CD CORR—NO PROBATION COMP REVIEW ACT—STATES ATTYS CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO HOSP—LICENSING—PRIVILEGS HWY CD—CNTY HWYS—SIDEWALKS PATIENT COMMUNICATION ACT PLAT—INDICATE SCHOOL DISTRICT PROP TX—APPORTION—MULTI—CNTY	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217 HB-1300 HB-0618 HB-1366 HB-1123 HB-1433 HB-0408 HB-1089 HB-0333 HB-0231 HB-2117 HB-2452
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEA UBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVE ALCOHOL—DRUG INTERVENTION—INFO BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES CD CORR—NO PROBATION COMP REVIEW ACT—STATES ATTYS CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO HOSP—LICENSING—PRIVILEGS. HWY CD—CNTY HWYS—SIDEWALKS PATIENT COMMUNICATION ACT PLAT—INDICATE SCHOOL DISTRICT. PROP TX—APPORTION—MULTI—CNTY PROP TX—CLASSIFICATION ORDER SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX. SEAT BELT—POLICE STOP—CHILD.	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217 HB-1300 HB-0618 HB-1366 HB-1123 HB-1433 HB-0408 HB-1089 HB-0333 HB-0231 HB-2117 HB-2452 HB-1652 HB-1610
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEA UBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVE ALCOHOL—DRUG INTERVENTION—INFO BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES CD CORR—NO PROBATION COMP REVIEW ACT—STATES ATTYS CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO HOSP—LICENSING—PRIVILEGS. HWY CD—CNTY HWYS—SIDEWALKS PATIENT COMMUNICATION ACT PLAT—INDICATE SCHOOL DISTRICT. PROP TX—APPORTION—MULTI—CNTY PROP TX—CLASSIFICATION ORDER SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX. SEAT BELT—POLICE STOP—CHILD.	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217 HB-1300 HB-0618 HB-1366 HB-1123 HB-1433 HB-0408 HB-1089 HB-0333 HB-0231 HB-2117 HB-2452 HB-1652 HB-1610
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEA UBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVE ALCOHOL—DRUG INTERVENTION—INFO BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES CD CORR—NO PROBATION COMP REVIEW ACT—STATES ATTYS CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO HOSP—LICENSING—PRIVILEGS HWY CD—CNTY HWYS—SIDEWALKS PATIENT COMMUNICATION ACT PLAT—INDICATE SCHOOL DISTRICT PROP TX—APPORTION—MULTI—CNTY PROP TX—APPORTION—MULTI—CNTY PROP TX—CLASSIFICATION ORDER SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEAT BELT—POLICE STOP—CHILD SOCIAL SECURITY NMBR—LICENSES.	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217 HB-1300 HB-0618 HB-1366 HB-1123 HB-1433 HB-0408 HB-1089 HB-0333 HB-0331 HB-2117 HB-2452 HB-1652 HB-1610 HB-1335
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEA UBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVE ALCOHOL—DRUG INTERVENTION—INFO BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES CD CORR—NO PROBATION COMP REVIEW ACT—STATES ATTYS CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO HOSP—LICENSING—PRIVILEGS HWY CD—CNTY HWYS—SIDEWALKS PATIENT COMMUNICATION ACT PLAT—INDICATE SCHOOL DISTRICT PROP TX—APPORTION—MULTI—CNTY PROP TX—CLASSIFICATION ORDER SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEAT BELT—POLICE STOP—CHILD SOCIAL SECURITY NMBR—LICENSES SPORTS AUTH—HIGH SCHOOL GAMES	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217 HB-1300 HB-0618 HB-1366 HB-1123 HB-1433 HB-10408 HB-1089 HB-0333 HB-0331 HB-2117 HB-2452 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-1610 HB-1335 HB-0162
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEAUBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVE ALCOHOL—DRUG INTERVENTION—INFO BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES. CD CORR—NO PROBATION COMP REVIEW ACT—STATES ATTYS CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO HOSP—LICENSING—PRIVILEGS HWY CD—CNTY HWYS—SIDEWALKS PATIENT COMMUNICATION ACT PLAT—INDICATE SCHOOL DISTRICT PROP TX—APPORTION—MULTI—CNTY PROP TX—CLASSIFICATION ORDER SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEAT BELT—POLICE STOP—CHILD SOCIAL SECURITY NMBR—LICENSES SPORTS AUTH—HIGH SCHOOL GAMES TRAIN SPEED—FOX RIVER GROVE	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217 HB-1300 HB-0618 HB-1366 HB-1366 HB-1123 HB-1433 HB-0408 HB-1089 HB-0333 HB-0231 HB-2117 HB-2452 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-1652
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEAUBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVE ALCOHOL—DRUG INTERVENTION—INFO BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES CD CORR—NO PROBATION COMP REVIEW ACT—STATES ATTYS CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO HOSP—LICENSING—PRIVILEGS HWY CD—CNTY HWYS—SIDEWALKS PATIENT COMMUNICATION ACT PLAT—INDICATE SCHOOL DISTRICT PROP TX—APPORTION—MULTI—CNTY PROP TX—CLASSIFICATION ORDER SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEAT BELT—POLICE STOP—CHILD SOCIAL SECURITY NMBR—LICENSES SPORTS AUTH—HIGH SCHOOL GAMES TRAIN SPEED—FOX RIVER GROVE TRUSTEE—INVEST IN MUTUAL FUND	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217 HB-1300 HB-0618 HB-1366 HB-1366 HB-1433 HB-0408 HB-0408 HB-0408 HB-0231 HB-0231 HB-2117 HB-2452 HB-1652 HB-1610 HB-1035
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEAUBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVE ALCOHOL—DRUG INTERVENTION—INFO BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES CD CORR—NO PROBATION COMP REVIEW ACT—STATES ATTYS CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO HOSP—LICENSING—PRIVILEGS HWY CD—CNTY HWYS—SIDEWALKS PATIENT COMMUNICATION ACT PLAT—INDICATE SCHOOL DISTRICT PROP TX—APPORTION—MULTI—CNTY PROP TX—CLASSIFICATION ORDER SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEAT BELT—POLICE STOP—CHILD SOCIAL SECURITY NMBR—LICENSES SPORTS AUTH—HIGH SCHOOL GAMES TRAIN SPEED—FOX RIVER GROVE TRUSTEE—INVEST IN MUTUAL FUND VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217 HB-1300 HB-1366 HB-1366 HB-1433 HB-0408 HB-1089 HB-0333 HB-0231 HB-2117 HB-2117 HB-2117 HB-2452 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-1035 HB-1035 HB-1035
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEA UBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVE ALCOHOL—DRUG INTERVENTION—INFO BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES CD CORR—NO PROBATION COMP REVIEW ACT—STATES ATTYS CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO HOSP—LICENSING—PRIVILEGS. HWY CD—CNTY HWYS—SIDEWALKS. PATIENT COMMUNICATION ACT. PLAT—INDICATE SCHOOL DISTRICT. PROP TX—APPORTION—MULTI—CNTY PROP TX—CLASSIFICATION ORDER SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEAT BELT—POLICE STOP—CHILD SOCIAL SECURITY NMBR—LICENSES. SPORTS AUTH—HIGH SCHOOL GAMES. TRAIN SPEED—FOX RIVER GROVE. TRUSTEE—INVEST IN MUTUAL FUND. VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217 HB-1300 HB-1366 HB-1366 HB-1433 HB-0408 HB-1089 HB-0333 HB-0231 HB-2117 HB-2117 HB-2452 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-1035 HB-1035 HB-1035
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEA UBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVE ALCOHOL—DRUG INTERVENTION—INFO BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES CD CORR—NO PROBATION COMP REVIEW ACT—STATES ATTYS CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO HOSP—LICENSING—PRIVILEGS HWY CD—CNTY HWYS—SIDEWALKS PATIENT COMMUNICATION ACT PLAT—INDICATE SCHOOL DISTRICT PROP TX—APPORTION—MULTI—CNTY PROP TX—APPORTION—MULTI—CNTY PROP TX—CLASSIFICATION ORDER SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEAT BELT—POLICE STOP—CHILD SOCIAL SECURITY NMBR—LICENSES SPORTS AUTH—HIGH SCHOOL GAMES TRAIN SPEED—FOX RIVER GROVE TRUSTEE—INVEST IN MUTUAL FUND VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 25, 152, 472, 1251, 1812, 2015	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217 HB-1300 HB-1366 HB-1366 HB-1433 HB-0408 HB-1089 HB-0333 HB-0231 HB-2117 HB-2117 HB-2452 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-1035 HB-1035 HB-1035
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEA UBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVE ALCOHOL—DRUG INTERVENTION—INFO BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES CD CORR—NO PROBATION COMP REVIEW ACT—STATES ATTYS CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO HOSP—LICENSING—PRIVILEGS. HWY CD—CNTY HWYS—SIDEWALKS. PATIENT COMMUNICATION ACT. PLAT—INDICATE SCHOOL DISTRICT. PROP TX—APPORTION—MULTI—CNTY PROP TX—CLASSIFICATION ORDER SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEAT BELT—POLICE STOP—CHILD SOCIAL SECURITY NMBR—LICENSES. SPORTS AUTH—HIGH SCHOOL GAMES. TRAIN SPEED—FOX RIVER GROVE. TRUSTEE—INVEST IN MUTUAL FUND. VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217 HB-1300 HB-1366 HB-1366 HB-1433 HB-0408 HB-1089 HB-0333 HB-0231 HB-2117 HB-2117 HB-2452 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-1035 HB-1035 HB-1035
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEA UBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVE ALCOHOL—DRUG INTERVENTION—INFO BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES CD CORR—NO PROBATION COMP REVIEW ACT—STATES ATTYS CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO HOSP—LICENSING—PRIVILEGS HWY CD—CNTY HWYS—SIDEWALKS PATIENT COMMUNICATION ACT PLAT—INDICATE SCHOOL DISTRICT PROP TX—APPORTION—MULTI—CNTY PROP TX—APPORTION—MULTI—CNTY PROP TX—CLASSIFICATION ORDER SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEAT BELT—POLICE STOP—CHILD SOCIAL SECURITY NMBR—LICENSES SPORTS AUTH—HIGH SCHOOL GAMES TRAIN SPEED—FOX RIVER GROVE TRUSTEE—INVEST IN MUTUAL FUND VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 25, 152, 472, 1251, 1812, 2015	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217 HB-1300 HB-1366 HB-1366 HB-1433 HB-0408 HB-1089 HB-0333 HB-0231 HB-2117 HB-2117 HB-2452 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-1035 HB-1035 HB-1035
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEA UBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVE ALCOHOL—DRUG INTERVENTION—INFO BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES CD CORR—NO PROBATION COMP REVIEW ACT—STATES ATTYS CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO HOSP—LICENSING—PRIVILEGS HWY CD—CNTY HWYS—SIDEWALKS PATIENT COMMUNICATION ACT PLAT—INDICATE SCHOOL DISTRICT PROP TX—APPORTION—MULTI—CNTY PROP TX—CLASSIFICATION ORDER SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEAT BELT—POLICE STOP—CHILD SOCIAL SECURITY NMBR—LICENSES SPORTS AUTH—HIGH SCHOOL GAMES TRAIN SPEED—FOX RIVER GROVE TRUSTEE—INVEST IN MUTUAL FUND VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 25, 152, 472, 1251, 1812, 2015 SENATE BILL: 110, 162, 214, 236, 371, 436, 495, 496, 558	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217 HB-1300 HB-1366 HB-1366 HB-1433 HB-0408 HB-1089 HB-0333 HB-0231 HB-2117 HB-2117 HB-2452 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-1035 HB-1035 HB-1035
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEA UBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVE ALCOHOL—DRUG INTERVENTION—INFO BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES CD CORR—NO PROBATION COMP REVIEW ACT—STATES ATTYS CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO HOSP—LICENSING—PRIVILEGS. HWY CD—CNTY HWYS—SIDEWALKS. PATIENT COMMUNICATION ACT. PLAT—INDICATE SCHOOL DISTRICT. PROP TX—APPORTION—MULTI—CNTY PROP TX—CLASSIFICATION ORDER SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX. SEAT BELT—POLICE STOP—CHILD SOCIAL SECURITY NMBR—LICENSES. SPORTS AUTH—HIGH SCHOOL GAMES. TRAIN SPEED—FOX RIVER GROVE. TRUSTEE—INVEST IN MUTUAL FUND. VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 25, 152, 472, 1251, 1812, 2015 SENATE BILL: 110, 162, 214, 236, 371, 436, 495, 496, 558 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 26	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217 HB-1300 HB-1366 HB-1366 HB-1433 HB-0408 HB-1089 HB-0333 HB-0231 HB-2117 HB-2117 HB-2452 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-1035 HB-1035 HB-1035
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 1061 BEAUBIEN,MARK REPRESENTATIVE (52 DIST.REP) ADLT ENTRNMNT—FOREST PRESERVE ALCOHOL—DRUG INTERVENTION—INFO BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES. CD CORR—NO PROBATION COMP REVIEW ACT—STATES ATTYS CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO HOSP—LICENSING—PRIVILEGS HWY CD—CNTY HWYS—SIDEWALKS PATIENT COMMUNICATION ACT PLAT—INDICATE SCHOOL DISTRICT PROP TX—APPORTION—MULTI—CNTY PROP TX—CLASSIFICATION ORDER SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEAT BELT—POLICE STOP—CHILD SOCIAL SECURITY NMBR—LICENSES SPORTS AUTH—HIGH SCHOOL GAMES TRAIN SPEED—FOX RIVER GROVE TRUSTEE—INVEST IN MUTUAL FUND VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 110, 162, 214, 236, 371, 436, 495, 496, 558 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 96, 166	HB-1644 BY ACKERMAN HB-2473 HB-1217 HB-1300 HB-1366 HB-1366 HB-1433 HB-0408 HB-1089 HB-0333 HB-0231 HB-2117 HB-2117 HB-2452 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-1035 HB-1035 HB-1035

BERGMAN, ROBERT L. REPRESENTATIVE (54TH DIST. REP)—	-Cont.
CIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATION	
ENDANGER SCHOOL BUS TRANSPORT	
HOMEOWNER INS—NO DISCRM—ABUSE	HB-2508
HWY CD-DIST ROAD FUND-SENIORS	HB-1223
INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE	HB-1841
INS CD COVER MINOR WARDS	HB-2507
INSURANCE CODE—DOMESTIC ABUSE	HB-1332
SCH CD—STUDENT TRANSPORTATION	HB-1657
SCHCD—UNCERTIFIED SCHOOL NURSE	HB-1531
UNDERGROUND UTILITY—LIABILITY	HB-0234
VEH CD—HIT & RUN	HB-1369
VEH CD-INS-PENALTY-IMPOUND CAR	HB- 2179
VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN	HB-1527
WELFARE REFORM—ACCOUNTABILITY	HB-1758
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED B	Y BERGMAN
HOUSE BILL: 245, 744, 999, 1300, 1504, 1533, 1565, 2015	
SENATE BILL: 5, 21, 110, 285, 781	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 200, 247	
·	
BIGGERT, JUDY REPRESENTATIVE (81ST DIST. REP)	
\$GRANTS—ST BD ED	HB- 1201
ACCESS EMERGENCY MED SERVICES	HB-0643
ADOPTION—DRUG ADDICTED BABIES	
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES	HB-1883
AGENCY APPROPRIATION ACT	
ATT GEN-MISSING CHILD-INTERNET	HB-2505
CHILD CARE DEVELOPMENT ACT	HB-0420
COMPTROLLER—REPORTS	НВ-0909
CONTRACTOR REPORTING ACT	НВ-1684
CRIM CD—INTERFERE—HEALTH CARE	HB-0851
DCFS-REPORT-ADDICT-BIRTH-TECH	HB-1812
DHS—HEALTHY FAMILY INITIATIVE	HB-1303
DOMESTC VIOLNCE—PARENTAGE	HB-1613
DOMESTIC VIOLENCE ABUSERS	
DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAM	HB-2500
ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN COMM REPORTS	
EMINENT DOMAIN—COMPARBLE SALES	HB-2053
EQUAL JUSTICE ASSISTANCE ACT	HB-0425
HEALTH FACILITIES PROTECTION	
INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT	HB-0620
INT'L COMMERCIAL ARBITRATION	
LIQUOR-SIGNS-ADVERTISEMENTS	HB-0903
MASTECTOMY—INPATIENT CARE	
METRO TRANSIT AUTH-LIABILITY	HB-0378
MHDD-TRANSITIONAL PROGRAM-TECH	HB-1805
MUNI CD—DISCONNECTION BY COURT	HB-0732
PEN CD-ONE-TIME INCREASES	HB-2337
PROBATE ACT—SUIT BY GUARDIAN	HB- 1779
PROBATE—ADOPTION—INHERITANCE	HB-1186
PROP TX—HISTORIC RESIDENCES	
PUB AID—CHILD SUPPORT BUDGETNG	HB- 1129
PUB AID—SUPPORT—CERTIFICATION	HB-1503
PUB AID—SUPPORT—WEB PAGES	HB-1343
PUBLIC UTILITIES—TECHNICAL	
RE TAX EXTENS LIMIT—RATE INCR	HB-1821
SCH CD-BOUNDARY CHANGES	HB-1005
SCH CD—GIANT STEPS PROGRAM	H B- 1199
SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS	HB-2232
ST BD ED—BD HGH ED—ARTS ORGZNS	HB-1751
UNDERGROUND UTILITY—LIABILITY	HB-0234
VEH CD—HIT & RUN	HB-1369
WAGERING TAX — GRADUATED	HB-1114
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I	BY BIGGERT
HOUSE BILL: 236, 651, 908, 1301, 1433, 1504, 1533, 1535, 16	633, 1806, 2015, 2334
2463, 2468	
SENATE BILL: 140, 341, 361, 385, 591, 709, 711, 796, 807, 953	, 1020, 1097
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 88, 91, 94, 148, 189, 245, 275, 279	

BIGGINS, BOB REPRESENTATIVE (78TH DIST. REP)	
\$AUDITOR GENERAL	HB-1964
\$DCCA—STUDY COMMERCE	
\$DCMS—VAR EXPENSES	HB-0871
\$DEPT LABOR — LABOR ISSUES	HB-2518
SDEPT REVENUE—VARIOUS EXPENSES	
\$DNR—VAR EXPENSES	HB-0874
\$ENVIRONMENTAL AGENCIES	HB-1850
\$HIS PRES AG—STUDY	HB-2521
SILL ARTS COUNCL—STUDY ISSUES	НВ-2519
SOCE OFFICE OF COMPTROLLER	HB-1532
SOCE—ECON DEV AGENCIES	HB-184 /
SOCE—SEC OF STATE	HB-18//
\$SUPME CT—VAR EXPENSESAMUSEMENT TX—HOME RULE PREEMPT	HB-08/2
COMPT—ANNUAL RPT TAX ANALYSIS	HB-2110
DCMS—UNEMPLOYMENT INS CLAIMS	
HOME INSPECTION FRAUD ACTINS—PROSTATE CANCER SCREENING	ID-0000
METRO EAST ACADEMY DISTRICT	
PEN CD—VETS—SEC 415—ACCOUNTING	
PROP TX—TRUTH IN TAX—SAME DATE	HD-0300
REPEAL OBSOLETE PROVISIONS	DD- U3/1
WAGERING TAX — GRADUATED	
WRK COMP—EMPLOYER PENALTIES	
WRK COMP—EMPLOTER PENALTIESWRK COMP—INDUSTRIAL COMM—AUDIT	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORI	DE-0010
HOUSE DILL, 595, 000, 1622, 1670, 1036, 2270	ED BI BIGGINS
HOUSE BILL: 585, 999, 1633, 1670, 1926, 2370 SENATE BILL: 532, 593, 681, 682, 684, 777, 805, 1050	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 212, 284	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 212, 267 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 8, 23	
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15	
SENALE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15	
BLACK, WILLIAM B. REPRESENTATIVE (105TH DIST. RE	P)
ADLT ENTRNMNT-FOREST PRESERVE	HB-2473
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES	HB-2473 HB-1883
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIESANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS	HB-2473 HB-1883 HB-0674
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIESANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERSATTORNEY GENERAL—CHILD SUPPORT	
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIESANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERSATTORNEY GENERAL—CHILD SUPPORTBOAT REGIST—INFLATABLES EXEMPT	HB-2473 HB-1883 HB-0674 HB-2336 HB-2437
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIESANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERSATTORNEY GENERAL—CHILD SUPPORTBOAT REGIST—INFLATABLES EXEMPTCHECK PRINTER REGIJLATION	HB-2473 HB-1883 HB-0674 HB-2336 HB-2437
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIESANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERSATTORNEY GENERAL—CHILD SUPPORTBOAT REGIST—INFLATABLES EXEMPTCHECK PRINTER REGULATIONCHILD SUPPORT—ATTORNEY GENERAL	
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES	
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES	
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES	HB-2473 HB-1883 HB-0674 HB-2336 HB-2437 HB-1113 HB-2359 HB-1180 HB-0708 HB-0604
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES	HB-2473 HB-1883 HB-0674 HB-2336 HB-2437 HB-1113 HB-2359 HB-1180 HB-0708 HB-0604 HB-0909
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES	HB-2473 HB-1883 HB-0674 HB-2336 HB-2437 HB-1113 HB-2359 HB-1180 HB-0708 HB-0604 HB-0909 HB-1258
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES	HB-2473 HB-1883 HB-0674 HB-2336 HB-2437 HB-1113 HB-2359 HB-1180 HB-0708 HB-0604 HB-0909 HB-1258 HB-1256
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES	HB-2473 HB-1883 HB-0674 HB-2336 HB-2437 HB-1113 HB-2359 HB-1180 HB-0708 HB-0604 HB-0909 HB-1258 HB-1256 HB-1257
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES	HB-2473 HB-1883 HB-0674 HB-2336 HB-2437 HB-1113 HB-2359 HB-1180 HB-0708 HB-0604 HB-0909 HB-1258 HB-1256 HB-1257 HB-1257
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES	HB-2473 HB-1883 HB-0674 HB-2336 HB-2437 HB-1113 HB-2359 HB-1180 HB-0708 HB-0604 HB-0909 HB-1258 HB-1256 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-2067 HB-1575
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS ATTORNEY GENERAL—CHILD SUPPORT BOAT REGIST—INFLATABLES EXEMPT CHECK PRINTER REGULATION CHILD SUPPORT—ATTORNEY GENERAL COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS COMMUNITY COLLEGE HEALTH INSUR COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS COMPTROLLER—REPORTS COURT CLERK—FEE COLLECTN COST COURT CLERKS—FILING FEES CRIM CD—CIRCUIT CLRK—BAD CHECK CRIM CD—VOLUNTARY ACT—TECH DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT	HB-2473 HB-1883 HB-0674 HB-2336 HB-2437 HB-1113 HB-2359 HB-1180 HB-0708 HB-0604 HB-0909 HB-1258 HB-1256 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-1575 HB-1575
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES	HB-2473 HB-1883 HB-0674 HB-2336 HB-2437 HB-1113 HB-2359 HB-1180 HB-0604 HB-0909 HB-1258 HB-1256 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-1575 HB-0513 HB-0132
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES	HB-2473 HB-1883 HB-0674 HB-2336 HB-2437 HB-1113 HB-2359 HB-1180 HB-0708 HB-0604 HB-0909 HB-1258 HB-1256 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-1575 HB-0613 HB-0513 HB-0132 HB-1271
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS ATTORNEY GENERAL—CHILD SUPPORT BOAT REGIST—INFLATABLES EXEMPT CHECK PRINTER REGULATION CHILD SUPPORT—ATTORNEY GENERAL COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS COMMUNITY COLLEGE HEALTH INSUR COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS COMPTROLLER—REPORTS COURT CLERK—FEE COLLECTN COST COURT CLERKS—FILING FEES CRIM CD—CIRCUIT CLRK—BAD CHECK CRIM CD—VOLUNTARY ACT—TECH DCCA—GRANTS—TECH DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT DISSOLUTION—LEGAL DISABILITY DRYCLEANER ENV RESPONSE FUND ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES	HB-2473 HB-1883 HB-0674 HB-2336 HB-2337 HB-1113 HB-2359 HB-1180 HB-0708 HB-0604 HB-0909 HB-1258 HB-1256 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-1575 HB-0613 HB-0513 HB-0132 HB-1271 HB-0124
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES	HB-2473 HB-1883 HB-0674 HB-2336 HB-2336 HB-2437 HB-1113 HB-2359 HB-1180 HB-0708 HB-0708 HB-0909 HB-1258 HB-1256 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-2067 HB-1575 HB-0513 HB-0132 HB-1271 HB-0124 HB-0156
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS ATTORNEY GENERAL—CHILD SUPPORT BOAT REGIST—INFLATABLES EXEMPT CHECK PRINTER REGULATION CHILD SUPPORT—ATTORNEY GENERAL COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS COMMUNITY COLLEGE HEALTH INSUR COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS COMPTROLLER—REPORTS. COURT CLERK—FEE COLLECTN COST COURT CLERKS—FILING FEES CRIM CD—CIRCUIT CLRK—BAD CHECK CRIM CD—VOLUNTARY ACT—TECH DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT DISSOLUTION—LEGAL DISABILITY DRYCLEANER ENV RESPONSE FUND ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES ENT ZONE—EXTEND LENGTH	HB-2473 HB-1883 HB-0674 HB-2336 HB-2437 HB-1113 HB-2359 HB-1180 HB-0708 HB-0604 HB-0909 HB-1258 HB-1256 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-1375 HB-0124 HB-0556 HB-0513 HB-0124 HB-0556 HB-2376
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS ATTORNEY GENERAL—CHILD SUPPORT BOAT REGIST—INFLATABLES EXEMPT CHECK PRINTER REGULATION CHILD SUPPORT—ATTORNEY GENERAL COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS COMMUNITY COLLEGE HEALTH INSUR COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS COMPTROLLER—REPORTS. COURT CLERK—FEE COLLECTN COST COURT CLERKS—FILING FEES CRIM CD—CIRCUIT CLRK—BAD CHECK CRIM CD—CIRCUIT CLRK—BAD CHECK CRIM CD—VOLUNTARY ACT—TECH DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT DISSOLUTION—LEGAL DISABILITY DRYCLEANER ENV RESPONSE FUND ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES ENT ZONE—EXTEND LENGTH ENV HLTH PRAC—VETERINARIANS	HB-2473 HB-1883 HB-0674 HB-2336 HB-2437 HB-1113 HB-2359 HB-1180 HB-0708 HB-0708 HB-0604 HB-0909 HB-1258 HB-1256 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-2067 HB-1575 HB-0513 HB-0132 HB-0132 HB-0132 HB-0134 HB-0136 HB-0566 HB-0566 HB-0576 HB-0576
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS ATTORNEY GENERAL—CHILD SUPPORT BOAT REGIST—INFLATABLES EXEMPT CHECK PRINTER REGULATION CHILD SUPPORT—ATTORNEY GENERAL COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS COMMUNITY COLLEGE HEALTH INSUR COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS COMPTROLLER—REPORTS COURT CLERK—FEE COLLECTN COST COURT CLERKS—FILING FEES CRIM CD—CIRCUIT CLRK—BAD CHECK CRIM CD—VOLUNTARY ACT—TECH DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT DISSOLUTION—LEGAL DISABILITY DRYCLEANER ENV RESPONSE FUND ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES ENT ZONE—EXTEND LENGTH ENV HLTH PRAC—VETERINARIANS FIRE PROTECT DIST—REDUCE BOARD	HB-2473 HB-1883 HB-0674 HB-2336 HB-2437 HB-1113 HB-2359 HB-1180 HB-0708 HB-0604 HB-0909 HB-1258 HB-1256 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-1271 HB-0513 HB-0132 HB-1271 HB-0124 HB-0556 HB-2376 HB-038 HB-038
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS ATTORNEY GENERAL—CHILD SUPPORT BOAT REGIST—INFLATABLES EXEMPT CHECK PRINTER REGULATION CHILD SUPPORT—ATTORNEY GENERAL COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS COMMUNITY COLLEGE HEALTH INSUR COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS COMPTROLLER—REPORTS COURT CLERK—FEE COLLECTN COST COURT CLERKS—FILING FEES CRIM CD—CIRCUIT CLRK—BAD CHECK CRIM CD—VOLUNTARY ACT—TECH DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT DISSOLUTION—LEGAL DISABILITY DRYCLEANER ENV RESPONSE FUND ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES ENT ZONE—EXTEND LENGTH ENV HLTH PRAC—VETERINARIANS FIRE PROTECT DIST—REDUCE BOARD FOOD & AG RESEARCH—FUNDS—C—FAR	HB-2473 HB-1883 HB-0674 HB-2336 HB-2337 HB-1113 HB-2359 HB-1180 HB-0708 HB-0604 HB-0909 HB-1258 HB-1256 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-1271 HB-0513 HB-0513 HB-0132 HB-1271 HB-0124 HB-0376 HB-2376 HB-2376 HB-0138 HB-0138 HB-0138 HB-0138
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS ATTORNEY GENERAL—CHILD SUPPORT BOAT REGIST—INFLATABLES EXEMPT CHECK PRINTER REGULATION CHILD SUPPORT—ATTORNEY GENERAL COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS COMMUNITY COLLEGE HEALTH INSUR COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS COMPTROLLER—REPORTS COURT CLERK—FEE COLLECTN COST COURT CLERKS—FILING FEES CRIM CD—CIRCUIT CLRK—BAD CHECK CRIM CD—VOLUNTARY ACT—TECH DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT DISSOLUTION—LEGAL DISABILITY DRYCLEANER ENV RESPONSE FUND ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES ENT ZONE—EXTEND LENGTH ENV HLTH PRAC—VETERINARIANS FIRE PROTECT DIST—REDUCE BOARD FOOD & AG RESEARCH—FUNDS—C—FAR HEALTH CARE UTILIZATION REVIEW	HB-2473 HB-1883 HB-0674 HB-2336 HB-2337 HB-1113 HB-2359 HB-1180 HB-0708 HB-0604 HB-0909 HB-1258 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-2067 HB-1271 HB-0513 HB-0524 HB-0556 HB-038 HB-038 HB-038 HB-038 HB-038 HB-038 HB-1289 HB-1562
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS ATTORNEY GENERAL—CHILD SUPPORT BOAT REGIST—INFLATABLES EXEMPT CHECK PRINTER REGULATION CHILD SUPPORT—ATTORNEY GENERAL COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS COMMUNITY COLLEGE HEALTH INSUR COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS COMPTROLLER—REPORTS. COURT CLERK—FEE COLLECTN COST. COURT CLERKS—FILING FEES CRIM CD—CIRCUIT CLRK—BAD CHECK CRIM CD—VOLUNTARY ACT—TECH. DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT DISSOLUTION—LEGAL DISABILITY DRYCLEANER ENV RESPONSE FUND ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES ENT ZONE—EXTEND LENGTH ENV HLTH PRAC—VETERINARIANS. FIRE PROTECT DIST—REDUCE BOARD FOOD & AG RESEARCH—FUNDS—C—FAR HEALTH CARE UTILIZATION REVIEW HGH ED STUD ASSIST—VET GRANTS	HB-2473 HB-1883 HB-0674 HB-2336 HB-2337 HB-1113 HB-2359 HB-1180 HB-0708 HB-0708 HB-0909 HB-1258 HB-1256 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-067 HB-1575 HB-0513 HB-0132 HB-124 HB-0556 HB-1271 HB-0124 HB-0138 HB-0138 HB-0138 HB-0688 HB-1289 HB-1262 HB-1562
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS ATTORNEY GENERAL—CHILD SUPPORT BOAT REGIST—INFLATABLES EXEMPT CHECK PRINTER REGULATION CHILD SUPPORT—ATTORNEY GENERAL COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS COMMUNITY COLLEGE HEALTH INSUR COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS COMPTROLLER—REPORTS. COURT CLERK—FEE COLLECTN COST COURT CLERKS—FILING FEES CRIM CD—CIRCUIT CLRK—BAD CHECK CRIM CD—VOLUNTARY ACT—TECH DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT DISSOLUTION—LEGAL DISABILITY DRYCLEANER ENV RESPONSE FUND ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES ENT ZONE—EXTEND LENGTH ENV HLTH PRAC—VETERINARIANS FIRE PROTECT DIST—REDUCE BOARD FOOD & AG RESEARCH—FUNDS—C—FAR HEALTH CARE UTILIZATION REVIEW HGH ED STUD ASSIST—VET GRANTS HGHR ED—PARTIAL TUITION WAIVER	HB-2473 HB-1883 HB-0674 HB-2336 HB-2437 HB-1113 HB-2359 HB-11180 HB-0708 HB-0708 HB-0909 HB-1258 HB-1256 HB-1257 HB-2067 HB-1575 HB-2067 HB-1575 HB-0513 HB-0132 HB-1271 HB-0124 HB-0556 HB-2376 HB-2376 HB-038 HB-0688 HB-1289 HB-1289 HB-1525 HB-1562 HB-1555
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS ATTORNEY GENERAL—CHILD SUPPORT BOAT REGIST—INFLATABLES EXEMPT CHECK PRINTER REGULATION CHILD SUPPORT—ATTORNEY GENERAL COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS COMMUNITY COLLEGE HEALTH INSUR COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS COMPTROLLER—REPORTS COURT CLERK—FEE COLLECTN COST COURT CLERKS—FILING FEES CRIM CD—CIRCUIT CLRK—BAD CHECK CRIM CD—VOLUNTARY ACT—TECH DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT DISSOLUTION—LEGAL DISABILITY DRYCLEANER ENV RESPONSE FUND ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES ENT ZONE—EXTEND LENGTH ENV HLTH PRAC—VETERINARIANS FIRE PROTECT DIST—REDUCE BOARD FOOD & AG RESEARCH—FUNDS—C—FAR HEALTH CARE UTILIZATION REVIEW HGH ED—PARTIAL TUITION WAIVER HUM SERV—HEALTH FAC—DEVLP PLAN	HB-2473 HB-1883 HB-1674 HB-2336 HB-2336 HB-2437 HB-1113 HB-2359 HB-1180 HB-0708 HB-0604 HB-0909 HB-1258 HB-1256 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-1271 HB-0132 HB-1271 HB-0132 HB-1576 HB-0566 HB-2376 HB-038 HB-0467 HB-1562 HB-1562 HB-0467 HB-1555 HB-0467 HB-1555 HB-0467
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS ATTORNEY GENERAL—CHILD SUPPORT BOAT REGIST—INFLATABLES EXEMPT CHECK PRINTER REGULATION CHILD SUPPORT—ATTORNEY GENERAL COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS COMMUNITY COLLEGE HEALTH INSUR COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS COMPTROLLER—REPORTS COURT CLERK—FEE COLLECTN COST COURT CLERKS—FILING FEES CRIM CD—CIRCUIT CLRK—BAD CHECK CRIM CD—CIRCUIT CLRK—BAD CHECK CRIM CD—VOLUNTARY ACT—TECH DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT DISSOLUTION—LEGAL DISABILITY DRYCLEANER ENV RESPONSE FUND ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES ENT ZONE—EXTEND LENGTH ENV HLTH PRAC—VETERINARIANS FIRE PROTECT DIST—REDUCE BOARD FOOD & AG RESEARCH—FUNDS—C—FAR HEALTH CARE UTILIZATION REVIEW HGH ED—PARTIAL TUITION WAIVER HUM SERV—HEALTH FAC—DEVLP PLAN INC TX—BASE INC—ADJUSTMENT	HB-2473 HB-1883 HB-0674 HB-2336 HB-2437 HB-1113 HB-2359 HB-1180 HB-0708 HB-0604 HB-0909 HB-1258 HB-1256 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-0513 HB-0513 HB-0132 HB-1271 HB-0132 HB-1576 HB-1576 HB-1899 HB-1899 HB-1896 HB-1896 HB-1896 HB-1896 HB-1899 HB-1899 HB-1899 HB-1899 HB-1899 HB-1862 HB-0467 HB-1555 HB-0635 HB-0635 HB-0635
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS ATTORNEY GENERAL—CHILD SUPPORT BOAT REGIST—INFLATABLES EXEMPT CHECK PRINTER REGULATION CHILD SUPPORT—ATTORNEY GENERAL COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS COMMUNITY COLLEGE HEALTH INSUR COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS COMPTROLLER—REPORTS COURT CLERK—FEE COLLECTN COST COURT CLERKS—FILING FEES CRIM CD—CIRCUIT CLRK—BAD CHECK CRIM CD—VOLUNTARY ACT—TECH DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT DISSOLUTION—LEGAL DISABILITY DRYCLEANER ENV RESPONSE FUND ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES ENT ZONE—EXTEND LENGTH ENV HLTH PRAC—VETERINARIANS FIRE PROTECT DIST—REDUCE BOARD FOOD & AG RESEARCH—FUNDS—C—FAR HEALTH CARE UTILIZATION REVIEW HGH ED STUD ASSIST—VET GRANTS HGHR ED—PARTIAL TUITION WAIVER HUM SERV—HEALTH FAC—DEVLP PLAN INC TX—BASE INC—ADJUSTMENT	HB-2473 HB-1883 HB-0674 HB-2336 HB-2336 HB-2437 HB-1113 HB-2359 HB-1180 HB-0708 HB-0604 HB-0909 HB-1258 HB-1256 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-0513 HB-0513 HB-0132 HB-1271 HB-0124 HB-0556 HB-1271 HB-0124 HB-0556 HB-1270 HB-1270 HB-1270 HB-1270 HB-1270 HB-1270 HB-0124 HB-0124 HB-0124 HB-0124 HB-0124 HB-0124 HB-01256 HB-0138
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS ATTORNEY GENERAL—CHILD SUPPORT BOAT REGIST—INFLATABLES EXEMPT CHECK PRINTER REGULATION CHILD SUPPORT—ATTORNEY GENERAL COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS COMMUNITY COLLEGE HEALTH INSUR COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS COMPTROLLER—REPORTS COURT CLERK—FEE COLLECTN COST COURT CLERKS—FILING FEES CRIM CD—CIRCUIT CLRK—BAD CHECK CRIM CD—VOLUNTARY ACT—TECH DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT DISSOLUTION—LEGAL DISABILITY DRYCLEANER ENV RESPONSE FUND ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES ENT ZONE—EXTEND LENGTH ENV HLTH PRAC—VETERINARIANS FIRE PROTECT DIST—REDUCE BOARD FOOD & AG RESEARCH—FUNDS—C—FAR HEALTH CARE UTILIZATION REVIEW HGH ED STUD ASSIST—VET GRANTS HGHR ED—PARTIAL TUITION WAIVER HUM SERV—HEALTH FAC—DEVLP PLAN INC TX—BASE INC—ADJUSTMENT	HB-2473 HB-1883 HB-0674 HB-2336 HB-2337 HB-1113 HB-2359 HB-1180 HB-0708 HB-0708 HB-0909 HB-1258 HB-1256 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-0671 HB-1575 HB-0513 HB-0513 HB-0132 HB-1271 HB-0124 HB-0556 HB-1271 HB-0124 HB-0556 HB-1289 HB-1589 HB-1589 HB-1688 HB-1688 HB-1688 HB-1689 HB-1562 HB-0467 HB-1525
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS ATTORNEY GENERAL—CHILD SUPPORT BOAT REGIST—INFLATABLES EXEMPT CHECK PRINTER REGULATION CHILD SUPPORT—ATTORNEY GENERAL COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS COMMUNITY COLLEGE HEALTH INSUR COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS COMPTROLLER—REPORTS COURT CLERK—FEE COLLECTN COST COURT CLERKS—FILING FEES CRIM CD—CIRCUIT CLRK—BAD CHECK CRIM CD—VOLUNTARY ACT—TECH DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT DISSOLUTION—LEGAL DISABILITY DRYCLEANER ENV RESPONSE FUND ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES ENT ZONE—EXTEND LENGTH ENV HLTH PRAC—VETERINARIANS FIRE PROTECT DIST—REDUCE BOARD FOOD & AG RESEARCH—FUNDS—C—FAR HEALTH CARE UTILIZATION REVIEW HGH ED STUD ASSIST—VET GRANTS HGHR ED—PARTIAL TUITION WAIVER HUM SERV—HEALTH FAC—DEVLP PLAN INC TX—BASE INC—ADJUSTMENT	HB-2473 HB-1883 HB-1883 HB-0674 HB-2336 HB-2336 HB-2437 HB-1113 HB-2359 HB-1180 HB-0708 HB-0708 HB-1258 HB-1256 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-1257 HB-1271 HB-0132 HB-1271 HB-0132 HB-1376 HB-1271 HB-0124 HB-0556 HB-2376 HB-1289 HB-1589 HB-1589 HB-1589 HB-1589 HB-1589 HB-1589 HB-1589 HB-1589 HB-1589 HB-1585 HB-1455 HB-0635 HB-1455 HB-0635 HB-1455 HB-1131 HB-1502 HB-1502

BLACK, WILLIAM B. REPRESENTATIVE (105TH DIST. RE	P)—Cont.
JUVENILE JUSTICE COMM—TECH	HB-1154
LIQUOR CONTROL—SIGN—SANITATION	НВ-0679
LIVESTOCK ACTS—INCLUDE RATITES	HB-1158
MEAT—POULTRY INSPECT—RATITE	HB-1094
NO NONPARTISAN ELECTION	HB-0032
PEN CD—SURS—FIREFIGHTER SALARY	HB-0/19
PEN CD—SURS—FIREFIGHTER SALARY	
PROP TX — DEFAULT — MORTGAGEE	
PROP TX—SALE OF EXEMPT PROP	HB-0020
PURCHASING—BUY ILLINOIS	
RADIATION PROTECTION—LICENSERENTAL CAR—LIABLE—DISCLOSE—ADS	HB-0989
SCH CD—BOUNDARY CHANGES	ПВ-0844
SCH CD—BUUNDAK I CHANGES	HB-1005
SCH CD—WAIVERS—SUPERVISIONSCHCD—ALTERNATIVE SCHL FUNDING	ПВ- U/42
SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION BONDSSCHOOL CONSTRUCTION GRANTS	DD-0467
SOLIC FOR CHARITY—EXEMPTION	DD-2470
STATE INS—COMM COLLEGE RETIREE	ID-000/
SVC OCC TX—EQUIPMENT—MACHINERY	
TOLL HWY—EMERGENCY VEH—NO TOLL	ID-2201
U OF I—PRESIDENT—TECHNICAL	IID 0209
USE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPT USE—OCC TAXES—EXEMPT COAL	ID-0300
UTIL TXES—ELEC FUNDS TRANSFER	
VEH CD—ALL TERRAIN VEHICLE	
VEH CD—COMM LICENSE WAIVERVEH CD—DISABLED PARKING—LOCAL	ПD~ 0993
VEH CD—DISABLED PARKING—LOCALVEH CD—HOUSE TRAILER COMB FEE	ПD- 0133
VEH CD—HWY SAFETY—GOV—TECH VEH CD—RAILROAD RIGHTS OF WAY	UD 0210
VEH CD—KAILKOAD KIGHIS OF WAI	П D- 0210
VEH CD—SCRAP HAULER—MAX WEIGHT VEH CD—VEH LENGTH—GARBAGE TRK	TD 0330
VER CD-VER LENGTH-GARBAGE TRA	пр-изги
VEH CD WINDOU DTINT	UD 1115
VEH CD—WINDSHLD TINT	HB-1115
VEH CD-WINDSHLD TINT WELFARE TO WORK ACT	
VEH CD—WINDSHLD TINT WELFARE TO WORK ACT WELFARE—EMPLOYMENT PLAN	HB-1115 HB-1785 HB-2081
VEH CD—WINDSHLD TINT	
VEH CD—WINDSHLD TINT	HB-1115 HB-1785 HB-2081 HB-0225
VEH CD—WINDSHLD TINT	
VEH CD—WINDSHLD TINT	HB-1115 HB-1785 HB-2081 HB-0225 HB-0228 ED BY BLACK 512, 1547, 1627, 1880, 2320, 9, 723, 804, 921, 954, 1048, HB-1086 HB-0330 HB-0019
VEH CD—WINDSHLD TINT	HB-1115 HB-1785 HB-2081 HB-0225 HB-0228 ED BY BLACK 512, 1547, 1627, 1880, 2320, 9, 723, 804, 921, 954, 1048, HB-1086 HB-0330 HB-0019 HB-2398 HB-0797
VEH CD—WINDSHLD TINT	HB-1115 HB-1785 HB-2081 HB-0225 HB-0228 ED BY BLACK 512, 1547, 1627, 1880, 2320, 9, 723, 804, 921, 954, 1048, HB-1086 HB-0330 HB-0019 HB-2398 HB-0797
VEH CD—WINDSHLD TINT	HB-1115 HB-1785 HB-2081 HB-0225 HB-0228 ED BY BLACK 512, 1547, 1627, 1880, 2320, 9, 723, 804, 921, 954, 1048, HB-1086 HB-0330 HB-0019 HB-2398 HB-0797
VEH CD—WINDSHLD TINT	HB-1115 HB-1785 HB-2081 HB-0225 HB-0228 ED BY BLACK 512, 1547, 1627, 1880, 2320, 9, 723, 804, 921, 954, 1048, HB-1086 HB-0330 HB-0019 HB-2398 HB-0797 HB-0179 HB-1363 HB-0179 HB-1363
VEH CD—WINDSHLD TINT	HB-1115 HB-1785 HB-2081 HB-0225 HB-0228 ED BY BLACK 512, 1547, 1627, 1880, 2320, 9, 723, 804, 921, 954, 1048, HB-1086 HB-0330 HB-0019 HB-2398 HB-0797 HB-0179 HB-1363 HB-0179 HB-1363 HB-0273 HB-0183
VEH CD—WINDSHLD TINT	HB-1115 HB-1785 HB-2081 HB-0225 HB-0228 ED BY BLACK 512, 1547, 1627, 1880, 2320, 9, 723, 804, 921, 954, 1048, HB-1086 HB-0330 HB-0330 HB-019 HB-2398 HB-0797 HB-1363 HB-0179 HB-1363 HB-0179 HB-1363 HB-0273 HB-0183 HB-0183
VEH CD—WINDSHLD TINT	HB-1115 HB-1785 HB-2081 HB-0225 HB-0228 ED BY BLACK 512, 1547, 1627, 1880, 2320, 9, 723, 804, 921, 954, 1048, HB-0330 HB-0330 HB-019 HB-2398 HB-0797 HB-1363 HB-0179 HB-1363 HB-0183 HB-0183 HB-0183 HB-0183
VEH CD—WINDSHLD TINT	HB-1115 HB-1785 HB-2081 HB-0225 HB-0228 ED BY BLACK 512, 1547, 1627, 1880, 2320, 9, 723, 804, 921, 954, 1048, HB-1086 HB-0330 HB-0019 HB-2398 HB-0797 HB-1363 HB-0179 HB-1363 HB-0183 HB-0183 HB-1664 HB-0241 HB-0140
VEH CD—WINDSHLD TINT	HB-1115 HB-1785 HB-2081 HB-0225 HB-0228 ED BY BLACK 512, 1547, 1627, 1880, 2320, 9, 723, 804, 921, 954, 1048, HB-1086 HB-0330 HB-0019 HB-2398 HB-0797 HB-0179 HB-1363 HB-0183 HB-0183 HB-0183 HB-0183 HB-0184 HB-0241 HB-0241 HB-0140 HB-1548
VEH CD—WINDSHLD TINT	HB-1115 HB-1785 HB-2081 HB-0225 HB-0228 ED BY BLACK 512, 1547, 1627, 1880, 2320, 9, 723, 804, 921, 954, 1048, HB-1086 HB-0330 HB-0019 HB-2398 HB-0797 HB-0179 HB-1363 HB-0183 HB-0183 HB-0183 HB-0184 HB-0241 HB-0140 HB-1548 HB-0182
VEH CD—WINDSHLD TINT WELFARE TO WORK ACT	HB-1115 HB-1785 HB-2081 HB-0225 HB-0228 ED BY BLACK 512, 1547, 1627, 1880, 2320, 9, 723, 804, 921, 954, 1048, HB-1086 HB-0330 HB-019 HB-2398 HB-0797 HB-0179 HB-1363 HB-0179 HB-1363 HB-0183 HB-0183 HB-0183 HB-0183 HB-0184 HB-0140 HB-1548 HB-0140 HB-1548 HB-0182
VEH CD—WINDSHLD TINT WELFARE TO WORK ACT	HB-1115 HB-1785 HB-281 HB-0225 HB-0228 ED BY BLACK 512, 1547, 1627, 1880, 2320, 9, 723, 804, 921, 954, 1048, HB-0330 HB-0330 HB-019 HB-2398 HB-0797 HB-0179 HB-1363 HB-0179 HB-1363 HB-0183 HB-0183 HB-0184 HB-0140 HB-1548 HB-0140 HB-1548 HB-0182 HB-0182 HB-1614
VEH CD—WINDSHLD TINT WELFARE TO WORK ACT	HB-1115 HB-1785 HB-281 HB-0225 HB-0228 ED BY BLACK 512, 1547, 1627, 1880, 2320, 9, 723, 804, 921, 954, 1048, HB-1086 HB-0330 HB-0019 HB-2398 HB-0797 HB-1363 HB-0179 HB-1363 HB-0183 HB-0183 HB-0184 HB-0184 HB-0140 HB-1548 HB-0182 HB-1548 HB-0182 HB-1298 HB-1298 HB-1782
VEH CD—WINDSHLD TINT WELFARE TO WORK ACT	HB-1115 HB-1785 HB-2081 HB-0225 HB-0228 ED BY BLACK 512, 1547, 1627, 1880, 2320, 9, 723, 804, 921, 954, 1048, HB-1086 HB-0330 HB-0019 HB-2398 HB-0797 HB-1363 HB-0179 HB-1363 HB-0183 HB-0183 HB-0184 HB-0184 HB-0184 HB-1548 HB-0182 HB-1548 HB-1548 HB-1298 HB-1298 HB-1614 HB-1298 HB-1614 HB-1782

BOLAND, MIKE REPRESENTATIVE (71ST DIST. DEM)—Co	
ELEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE	НВ-0672
ELEC CD—CHANGE PRIMRY—NONPRTSN	
ELEC CD—ELECTRONIC BALLOTS	
ELECT CD—CONTRIB—EMPLOYER	HB-0476
ELECTN CD & SCH CD—GEN PRIMARY	HB-0509
FIREMEN-NEGOTIATE RESID REQMT	HB-0896
FISCAL & ECONOMIC STABILITY	HB-0035
FUND EDUCATION FIRST ACT	
HOME—DELIVERED MEALS	HB-1227
HWY CD—DIST ROAD FUND—SENIORS	НВ-1223
HWY CD-LAND USE ASSUMPTION	HB-0322
INC TAX-EARNED INC CREDIT	HB-0508
INC TX CR—BIODEGRADABLE MTLS	HB- 1116
INC TX CREDIT—RIPARIAN STRIP	
INC TX-CHECKOFF-DIABETES	
INC TX—CIRCUIT BREAKER CREDIT	
INC TX—EXEMPTION—DEPENDENTS	HB-0145
LOCAL GOVT TAX INCENTIVES	
LOCAL GOVT—SCH—USE SOY INK	HB-0316
LOCKSMITH LICENSING—FEES	HR-1216
MUNI BUDGET—ROAD DISTRICT	HR-0641
NO NONPARTISAN ELECTION	
NOT FOR PROFIT CORP—ELECT COMM	HR-0120
PEN CD—DNST TEACH—EXPAND BOARD	IID-0139
PEN CD—DNST TEACH—EXPAND BOARD	
PEN CD—IMRF—CORRECTIONS SLEP	
PERSONNEL CD—VETERAN STATUS	
PROP TX — CERTIFICATE OF ERROR	
PROP TX—SENIOR CITIZEN ASSESS	
PROP TX—SR CIT ASSES—62—CPI	HB-031 /
PROP TX—SR CIT EXEMPT—ILLNESS	HB-0381
PUBLIC UNIV—LIMIT TUITION INCR	HB-014/
RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING	HB-0861
RIVERBOAT GAMBLE—DUAL LICENSES	
SCH CD—ALTERNAT ED PROG GRANTS	
SCH CD—CHARTER SCHOOL TEACHERS	HB-0559
SCH CD—ELIMINATE GA SCHOLRSHP	
SCH CD—IRISH FAMINE STUDY	HB-0082
SCH CD—REQ STUDY—STATE—LOC GVT	HB-0514
SCHCD-STUDY NONWESTERN SOCIETY	
SENIOR CITIZENS FEES	HB-0088
SR CIT DISABLED RELIEF—INCOME	
ST BAN FORCED LABOR GOODS K	НВ-1176
ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER	HB-0347
ST ETHICS—CONTRACTS—FISCAL	HB-0292
SUBSTANCE ABUSE—MOMS TREATMENT	HB-0090
UTIL TAX-EXEMPT SCHOOLS	HB-0516
VEH CD—COMMUNITY COLLEGE PLATE	HB-0501
VEH CD—HANDICAP PARKING VIOL	HB-0078
	HR-0380
VEH CD—MOTORCYCLE FEES	
VEH CD—VEH TRAILS FUND	HB-0489
VEH CD—VEH TRAILS FUNDOTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR	HB-0489 ED BY BOLAND
VEH CD—VEH TRAILS FUNDOTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR HOUSE BILL: 45, 59, 62, 70, 73, 76, 94, 95, 135, 141, 143, 1	HB-0489 ED BY BOLAND 56, 190, 368, 400, 401, 474
VEH CD—VEH TRAILS FUNDOTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR HOUSE BILL: 45, 59, 62, 70, 73, 76, 94, 95, 135, 141, 143, 1598, 601, 626, 638, 676, 708, 796, 811, 972, 1042, 1093, 11	HB-0489 ED BY BO LAND 56, 190, 368, 400, 401, 474 12, 1228, 1241, 1302, 1303
VEH CD—VEH TRAILS FUND	HB-0489 ED BY BOLAND 56, 190, 368, 400, 401, 474 12, 1228, 1241, 1302, 1303 24, 2325, 2337, 2353
VEH CD—VEH TRAILS FUND	HB-0489 ED BY BOLAND 56, 190, 368, 400, 401, 474 12, 1228, 1241, 1302, 1303 24, 2325, 2337, 2353
VEH CD—VEH TRAILS FUND	HB-0489 ED BY BOLAND 56, 190, 368, 400, 401, 474 12, 1228, 1241, 1302, 1303 24, 2325, 2337, 2353
VEH CD—VEH TRAILS FUND	HB-0489 ED BY BOLAND 56, 190, 368, 400, 401, 474 12, 1228, 1241, 1302, 1303 24, 2325, 2337, 2353
VEH CD—VEH TRAILS FUND	HB-0489 ED BY BOLAND 56, 190, 368, 400, 401, 474 12, 1228, 1241, 1302, 1303 24, 2325, 2337, 2353
VEH CD—VEH TRAILS FUND	HB-0489 ED BY BOLAND 56, 190, 368, 400, 401, 474 12, 1228, 1241, 1302, 1303 24, 2325, 2337, 2353
VEH CD—VEH TRAILS FUND	HB-0489 ED BY BOLAND 156, 190, 368, 400, 401, 474 112, 1228, 1241, 1302, 1303 124, 2325, 2337, 2353 1075
VEH CD—VEH TRAILS FUND	
VEH CD—VEH TRAILS FUND	
VEH CD—VEH TRAILS FUND	
VEH CD—VEH TRAILS FUND	HB-0489 ED BY BOLAND 10, 190, 368, 400, 401, 474 12, 1228, 1241, 1302, 1303 24, 2325, 2337, 2353 1075

CRIM PRO—BAIL—100%CRIMCD—MURDER—ELDERLY—DISABLED	НВ-1367
CRIMCD—MURDER—ELDERLY—DISABLED	HB-1315
DCCA-ETHANOL RESEARCH PLNT-BD	HR-2216
DCCA—ETHANOL RESEARCH LENT—BD	
DEBT REFORM—BOND—PUBLISH	HB-2181
DHS-TELEMEDICINE-STUDY	HB-1342
DP HLTH-RURAL HLTH-OBSTETRICS	HR-2506
DI HEIH-RUKAL HEIH-ODSI EIKICS	IID-2300
DPH-AGING VETERANS STUDY	HB-1318
FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMT	HB-0896
GRAIN CD-WHEAT DEVELOPMENT ACT	HR-1680
CRAIN CD—WITEAT DEVELOT MENT ACT	IID-1000
GRAPE-WINE RESOURCES COUNCIL	нв-16/8
HGHR ED-PARTIAL TUITION WAIVER	HB-1525
HWY CD-DIST CLERK-COMPENSATION	HR-1178
INCEVED ECONOMIC DEVIEWS 17E	IID 1240
INC TX CR—ECONOMIC REVITALIZE	ПВ-1340
INC TX—RESIDENTIAL CREDIT	нВ-2463
INC-TX-POLLUTION CONTROL CREDT	HB-0009
INCOME TV DEDUCT HEALTH CARE	IID 1214
INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE	пр-1314
INS CHILD ABUSE—DISCRIMINATION	HB-0445
LIQUOR CD-GRAPE WINE COUNCIL	HR-0842
DEACE OFFICER INTERPOCATION	UD 1221
PEACE OFFICER—INTERROGATION	<u>HB-1321</u>
PEN CD—DEPT OF INSUR—INVSTMTS	НВ-0563
PEN CD-DNST FIRE-CHILDREN	HR-0510
PEN CD—DNST FIRE—INCR FORMULA	UD 0511
PEN CD-DNST FIRE-NEW BOARD	HB-0512
PEN CD—FLAT RATE FORMULA ETC	HR-0827
DENICE WORKERS COMP & OCC DIS	UD 0719
PEN CD-WORKERS COMP & OCC DIS	
SAFETY EMPLOYEE BENEFIT	HB-1347
SCH CONSTRUCTN—MINI ENROLLMENT	HR-2492
CLIDO CROLID INICIDANCE COCT	UD 2204
SURS—GROUP INSURANCE COST	ПБ-2304
TRANS BOND—INCREAS—FED DEFICIT	HB-2499
TRUSS CONSTRUCTION FIRE SAFETY	HB-0768
TWP CD—TAX LEVY—FIRE—RESCUE	HR-1007
VEH CD—VEH WEIGHT—SCALE	нв-1355
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR	FD RY ROST
HOUSE BILL & 31 110 282 316 502 868 885 005 100	4 1219 2235 2257
HOUSE BILL: 8, 31, 110, 282, 316, 592, 868, 885, 995, 109	4, 1219, 2235, 2257
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815,	4, 1219, 2235, 2257
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815,	4, 1219, 2235, 2257
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271	4, 1219, 2235, 2257
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815,	4, 1219, 2235, 2257
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35	4, 1219, 2235, 2257 908, 909, 910, 1031
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 ** BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. D)	4, 1219, 2235, 2257 908, 909, 910, 1031 EM)
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DIBACCALAUR SAVINGS—CAPITAL PROJ	4, 1219, 2235, 2257 908, 909, 910, 1031 EM) HB-1528
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DIBACCALAUR SAVINGS—CAPITAL PROJ	4, 1219, 2235, 2257 908, 909, 910, 1031 EM) HB-1528
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DI BACCALAUR SAVINGS—CAPITAL PROJ	4, 1219, 2235, 2257 908, 909, 910, 1031 EM) HB-1528 HB-1548
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DIS	4, 1219, 2235, 2257 908, 909, 910, 1031 EM) HB-1528 HB-1548 HB-1477
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 * BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. D	4, 1219, 2235, 2257 908, 909, 910, 1031 EM) HB-1528 HB-148 HB-1477 HB-1150
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 * BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. D	4, 1219, 2235, 2257 908, 909, 910, 1031 EM) HB-1528 HB-148 HB-1477 HB-1150
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 * BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. D	### 4, 1219, 2235, 2257 ### 908, 909, 910, 1031 ### 1528 ### 1528 ### 1548 ### 1477 ### 1150 ### 1150 ### 1150
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 * BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. D. BACCALAUR SAVINGS—CAPITAL PROJCRIM CD—AGG BATTERY—MERCHANTDCCA—TECHNOLOGY GRANTS PANEL	EM)
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 * BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. D	EM) HB-1528 HB-1548 HB-1150 HB-1150 HB-2191 HB-0972 HB-2168
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 * BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. D	EM) EM) HB-1528 HB-1548 HB-1477 HB-1150 HB-2191 HB-0972 HB-2168 HB-0921
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 * BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. D	EM) EM) HB-1528 HB-1548 HB-1477 HB-1150 HB-2191 HB-0972 HB-2168 HB-0921
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DIS	### A. 1219, 2235, 2257 ### 908, 909, 910, 1031 ### 1528 ### HB-1528 ### HB-1477 ### HB-1150 ### HB-1150 ### HB-0972 ### HB-0921 ### HB-0841
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DIS	### A, 1219, 2235, 2257 ### A, 1219, 2235, 2257 ### B, 1031 ### B, 1528 ### HB-1548 ### HB-1477 ### HB-1150 ### HB-0972 ### HB-0972 ### HB-0921 ### HB-0841 ### HB-1513
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DI	### ##################################
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DI	### ##################################
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DIS	### ##################################
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DIS	### ##################################
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DI BACCALAUR SAVINGS—CAPITAL PROJ	### ##################################
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DI BACCALAUR SAVINGS—CAPITAL PROJ	### ##################################
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DI BACCALAUR SAVINGS—CAPITAL PROJ	### ##################################
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DI BACCALAUR SAVINGS—CAPITAL PROJ	### ##################################
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DIS	### A, 1219, 2235, 2257 ### 908, 909, 910, 1031 ### 1528 ### HB-1528 ### HB-1548 ### HB-1477 ### HB-1150 ### HB-2191 ### HB-0972 ### HB-0921 ### HB-0841 ### HB-1513 ### HB-1513 ### HB-0281 ### HB-1151 #### ED BY BRADFORD
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DI BACCALAUR SAVINGS—CAPITAL PROJ	4, 1219, 2235, 2257 908, 909, 910, 1031 EM)
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DI BACCALAUR SAVINGS—CAPITAL PROJ	## A, 1219, 2235, 2257 ## Soor
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DI BACCALAUR SAVINGS—CAPITAL PROJ	## A, 1219, 2235, 2257 ## Soor
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DI BACCALAUR SAVINGS—CAPITAL PROJ	## A, 1219, 2235, 2257 ## Soon
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DI BACCALAUR SAVINGS—CAPITAL PROJ	## A, 1219, 2235, 2257 ## Soon
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DI BACCALAUR SAVINGS—CAPITAL PROJ	## A, 1219, 2235, 2257 ## Soon
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DI BACCALAUR SAVINGS—CAPITAL PROJ	## A, 1219, 2235, 2257 ## Soon
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DIST. DIST. DESCRIBED BY BACCALAUR SAVINGS—CAPITAL PROJ	## A, 1219, 2235, 2257 ## Soon
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DI BACCALAUR SAVINGS—CAPITAL PROJ	## A, 1219, 2235, 2257 ## Soon
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DI BACCALAUR SAVINGS—CAPITAL PROJ	4, 1219, 2235, 2257 908, 909, 910, 1031 EM)
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DIST. DIST. DESCRIBED BY SACCALAUR SAVINGS—CAPITAL PROJ	4, 1219, 2235, 2257 908, 909, 910, 1031 EM)
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DI BACCALAUR SAVINGS—CAPITAL PROJ	4, 1219, 2235, 2257 908, 909, 910, 1031 EM)
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DI BACCALAUR SAVINGS—CAPITAL PROJ	4, 1219, 2235, 2257 908, 909, 910, 1031 EM)
SENATE BILL: 13, 245, 250, 381, 524, 660, 753, 798, 815, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 205, 257, 271 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 35 BRADFORD, GLEN, E. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DIST. DIST. DESCRIBED BY SACCALAUR SAVINGS—CAPITAL PROJ	4, 1219, 2235, 2257 908, 909, 910, 1031 EM)

BRADY, WILLIAM E.	. REPRESENTATIVE (88'	ΓΗ DIST. REP)—Cont.
CNTY CD—REG	ULATE POLES	HB-0739
CRIM CD—HOM	IE INVASION	HB-2446
EMPLOYMENT-	-YOUTHBUILD ACT	HB-0918
EPA-TRANSFE	R STATION FEES	HB-1106 Р HB-0586
FINANCIAL INS	ST—INSURANCE COM	Р НВ-0586
GOV BUND ACT -	- REDUCTION	
GOV BUDGET P	KUPUSAL—ESTIMATE	S HB-0906
HGHK ED-SIU	DENI MEMBEK VOTE	S HB-2364
HOME MED EQU	DDEVIEUDOUDED	HB-0522
IL INST ENTRE	PKENEUKSHIP ED	HB-0680 P HB-0829
INC CD CEDVIC	E OF DROCESS	T ПD-0029
INS CD SERVIC	E OF PROCESS ANY PINANCE	HB-1266
INS CD—COMP.	ANGE DEODGANIZA'	HB-2226 ГІОN HB-0223
INS CD—EXCID	ANGE—REURUANIZA DAVMENT OF CLAIM	IS HB-2283
INS CD—TECH	TEDMINATION OF CLAIM	N HB-2282
INSUDANCE CE	TECUNICAI	UD 2227
INSURANCE CO	DDFDOMESTIC ARIS	HB-2227 SE HB-1332
INSURANCE CO	DETECHNICAL	HB-1352
INSURANCE SA	I FS ACT	HB-0222
IIIV CT_COMM	IIINITY SERVICE—I IA	.B HB-2149
I TD HEALTH SI	FRV ORGS—TECHNIC	AL HB-1866
MANAGDCARE	RESPONSIBILITY AC	Г НВ-1042
PEN CD—IMRE	-MILITARY SERVICE	HB-0716
PEN CD—IINIV	-OPTIONAL RET PRO	G HB-1296
		HB-0907
SEAT BELT—PC	LICE STOP—CHILD	HB-1610
STATE CONST A	ACCOUNT FUND	
U OF I—STUDE	NT TRUSTEE VOTE	HB-0923
VEH CD—DISAI	BLED PARKING—LOCA	AL HB-0133
VEH CD—DRUN	K DRIVING PENALTI	ES HB-1200
VEH CD DEDIC	OD I ICENICE CHICDENID	TTD
VER CD—FERIC	JU LICENSE SUSPEND	HB-1253
WRK COMP—PI	REMIUM RATES—SITU	HB-1253 JS HB-0228
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA	REMIUM RATES—SITU ATION SPONSORED OR	HB-1253 JS HB-0228 COSPONSORED BY BRADY
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25,	REMIUM RATES—SITU A TION SPONSORED OR , <i>2047, 2463</i>	IS HB-0228 COSPONSORED BY BRADY
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 76	REMIUM RATES—SITU ATION SPONSORED OR , 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550,	IS HB-0228 COSPONSORED BY BRADY
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 76 HOUSE RESOLU	REMIUM RATES—SITU ATION SPONSORED OR , 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, ITION: 261	IS HB-0228 COSPONSORED BY BRADY
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 76 HOUSE RESOLU HOUSE JOINT R	REMIUM RATES—SITU XTION SPONSORED OR , 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, TIION : 261 ESOLUTION CA : 13, 14	IS HB-0228 COSPONSORED BY BRADY
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 76 HOUSE RESOLU HOUSE JOINT R	REMIUM RATES—SITU ATION SPONSORED OR , 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, ITION: 261	IS HB-0228 COSPONSORED BY BRADY
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 74 HOUSE RESOLU HOUSE JOINT R SENATE JOINT 1	REMIUM RATES—SITU ATION SPONSORED OR . 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, TION: 261 ESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION: 5, 15	ISHB-0228 COSPONSORED BY BRADY 659, 801, 951, 1109
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 70 HOUSE RESOLU HOUSE JOINT I SENATE JOINT I BROSNAHAN, JAMES	REMIUM RATES—SITU XTION SPONSORED OR , 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, TIION: 261 ESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION: 5, 15 S. D. REPRESENTATIVE	JS HB-0228 COSPONSORED BY BRADY 659, 801, 951, 1109 (36TH DIST, REP)
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 76 HOUSE RESOLU HOUSE JOINT R SENATE JOINT I BROSNAHAN, JAMES ABUSE & NEGL	REMIUM RATES—SITU ATION SPONSORED OR 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, TION: 261 ESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION: 5, 15 6, D. REPRESENTATIVE CT CHLD REPORT ACT	IS
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 7, HOUSE RESOLU HOUSE JOINT R SENATE JOINT I BROSNAHAN, JAMES ABUSE & NEGL CD CORR—CON CD CORR—WA	REMIUM RATES—SITU ATION SPONSORED OR , 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, TION: 261 ESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION: 5, 15 S, D. REPRESENTATIVE CT CHLD REPORT AC' NSECUTIVE SENTENCH RRANTLESS SEARCH	S
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 70 HOUSE RESOLU HOUSE JOINT I SENATE JOINT I BROSNAHAN, JAMES ABUSE & NEGL CD CORR—CON CD CORR—WAI CNTY CD—DIR	REMIUM RATES—SITU NTION SPONSORED OR 1, 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, ITION: 261 ESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION: 5, 15 S, D. REPRESENTATIVE CT CHLD REPORT AC' NSECUTIVE SENTENCI RRANTLESS SEARCH ECTOR—CORRECTION	S
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 76 HOUSE JOINT I BROSNAHAN, JAMES ABUSE & NEGL CD CORR—CON CD CORR—WAI CNTY CD—DIR CONSUMER FR	REMIUM RATES—SITU NTION SPONSORED OR 1, 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, ITION: 261 ESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION: 5, 15 S, D. REPRESENTATIVE CT CHLD REPORT AC' NSECUTIVE SENTENCI RRANTLESS SEARCH ECTOR—CORRECTION AUD—SEVERABIL—TI	HB-0228 COSPONSORED BY BRADY 659, 801, 951, 1109 (36TH DIST. REP) F
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 76 HOUSE RESOLU HOUSE JOINT R SENATE JOINT I BROSNAHAN, JAMES ABUSE & NEGL CD CORR—CON CD CORR—WAI CNTY CD—DIR CONSUMER FR CONTRLLED SI	REMIUM RATES—SITU ATION SPONSORED OR , 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, TION: 261 ESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION: 5, 15 S, D. REPRESENTATIVE CT CHLD REPORT AC' ISECUTIVE SENTENCI RRANTLESS SEARCH ECTOR—CORRECTION AUD—SEVERABIL—TI JBSTNCE—AMPHETAL	HB-0228 COSPONSORED BY BRADY 659, 801, 951, 1109 (36TH DIST. REP) F
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 26, HOUSE RESOLU HOUSE JOINT R SENATE JOINT I BROSNAHAN, JAMES ABUSE & NEGL CD CORR—CON CD CORR—WAI CNTY CD—DIR CONSUMER FR CONTRLLED SU CONTROL SUBS	REMIUM RATES—SITU ATION SPONSORED OR , 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, TION: 261 ESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION: 5, 15 S, D. REPRESENTATIVE ,CT CHLD REPORT ACT SECUTIVE SENTENCI RRANTLESS SEARCH ECTOR—CORRECTION AUD—SEVERABIL—TI JBSTNCE—AMPHETAL STNCE—KETAMIN HYD	HB-0228 COSPONSORED BY BRADY 659, 801, 951, 1109 (36TH DIST. REP)
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 26, HOUSE RESOLU HOUSE JOINT R SENATE JOINT I BROSNAHAN, JAMES ABUSE & NEGL CD CORR—CON CD CORR—WAI CNTY CD—DIR CONSUMER FR CONTRLLED SU CONTROL SUBS	REMIUM RATES—SITU ATION SPONSORED OR , 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, TION: 261 ESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION: 5, 15 S, D. REPRESENTATIVE ,CT CHLD REPORT ACT SECUTIVE SENTENCI RRANTLESS SEARCH ECTOR—CORRECTION AUD—SEVERABIL—TI JBSTNCE—AMPHETAL STNCE—KETAMIN HYD	HB-0228 COSPONSORED BY BRADY 659, 801, 951, 1109 (36TH DIST. REP)
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 76 HOUSE RESOLU HOUSE JOINT R SENATE JOINT I BROSNAHAN, JAMES ABUSE & NEGL CD CORR—CON CD CORR—WAI CNTY CD—DIR CONSUMER FR CONTRLLED SU CONTRLLED SU CONTROL SUBS CRIM CD—CON	REMIUM RATES—SITU ATION SPONSORED OR , 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, ITION: 261 ESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION: 5, 15 S, D. REPRESENTATIVE ,CT CHLD REPORT AC' USECUTIVE SENTENCI RRANTLESS SEARCH ECTOR—CORRECTION AUD—SEVERABIL—TI JBSTNCE—AMPHETAL STNC—KETAMIN HYD JRAVATED OFFENSES. ICEALMENT—TECHNI ICEALMENT—TECHNI	HB-0228 COSPONSORED BY BRADY 659, 801, 951, 1109 (36TH DIST. REP) HB-0066 HB-1558 HB-2242 HB-2424 HB-1674 HB-0702 HB-0070 HB-0070 HB-2422 CAL
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 27, HOUSE RESOLU HOUSE JOINT R SENATE JOINT I BROSNAHAN, JAMES ABUSE & NEGL CD CORR—CON CD CORR—WAI CNTY CD—DIR CONSUMER FR CONTRLLED SU CONTRLLED SU CONTRL SUBS CRIM CD—CON CRIM CD—CON CRIM PRO—PRI	REMIUM RATES—SITUATION SPONSORED OR, 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, TION: 261 ESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION: 5, 15 S, D. REPRESENTATIVE CT CHLD REPORT AC' NSECUTIVE SENTENCI RRANTLESS SEARCH ECTOR—CORRECTION AUD—SEVERABIL—TI JBSTNCE—AMPHETAI STNC—KETAMIN HYD SRAVATED OFFENSES. ICEALMENT—TECHNI IOR VIOLENT ACTS	S
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 27, HOUSE JOINT R SENATE JOINT I BROSNAHAN, JAMES ABUSE & NEGL CD CORR—CON CD CORR—WA) CNTY CD—DIR CONSUMER FR CONTRLLED SU CONTRLLED SU CRIM CD—CON CRIM CD—CON CRIM PRO—PRI DCFS—FOSTER	REMIUM RATES—SITUATION SPONSORED OR, 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, 110N: 261 ESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION: 5, 15 S, D. REPRESENTATIVE, CT CHLD REPORT ACINSECUTIVE SENTENCI RRANTLESS SEARCH ECTOR—CORRECTION AUD—SEVERABIL—TIJBSTNCE—AMPHETAISTNC—KETAMIN HYDERAVATED OFFENSES. ICEALMENT—TECHNIOR VIOLENT ACTS KID—CRIMINAL INFO	HB-0228 COSPONSORED BY BRADY 659, 801, 951, 1109 (36TH DIST. REP) HB-0066 S
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 76, HOUSE RESOLU HOUSE JOINT R SENATE JOINT I BROSNAHAN, JAMES ABUSE & NEGL CD CORR—CON CD CORR—WAI CNTY CD—DIR CONSUMER FR CONTRLLED SU CONTROL SUBS CRIM CD—CON CRIM PRO—PRI DCFS—FOSTER ELEC CD—CAM	REMIUM RATES—SITU ATION SPONSORED OR , 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, TION: 261 ESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION: 5, 15 S, D. REPRESENTATIVE CT CHLD REPORT AC' NSECUTIVE SENTENCI RRANTLESS SEARCH ECTOR—CORRECTION AUD—SEVERABIL—TI JBSTNCE—AMPHETAI STNC—KETAMIN HYD RRAVATED OFFENSES. ICEALMENT—TECHNI IOR VIOLENT ACTS KID—CRIMINAL INFO IPAIGN FINANCE	S
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 76, HOUSE RESOLU HOUSE JOINT R SENATE JOINT I BROSNAHAN, JAMES ABUSE & NEGL CD CORR—CON CD CORR—WAI CNTY CD—DIR CONSUMER FR CONTRLLED SI CONTROL SUBS CRIM CD—AGG CRIM CD—CON CRIM PRO—PRI DCFS—FOSTER ELEC CD—CAM ELECTRONIC F	REMIUM RATES—SITU ATION SPONSORED OR 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, TION: 261 ESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION: 5, 15 5, D. REPRESENTATIVE CT CHLD REPORT ACT INSECUTIVE SENTENCI RRANTLESS SEARCH ECTOR—CORRECTION AUD—SEVERABIL—TI JBSTNCE—AMPHETAI STNC—KETAMIN HYD RRAVATED OFFENSES. ICEALMENT—TECHNI IOR VIOLENT ACTS KID—CRIMINAL INFO IPAIGN FINANCE INGERPRINTING—TE	S
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25 SENATE BILL: 25 SENATE BILL: 26 HOUSE RESOLU HOUSE JOINT R SENATE JOINT I BROSNAHAN, JAMES ABUSE & NEGL CD CORR—CON CD CORR—WAI CNTY CD—DIR CONSUMER FR CONTRLLED SU CONTROL SUBS CRIM CD—CON CRIM PRO—PR DCFS—FOSTER ELEC CD—CAM ELECTRONIC F EPA—INCINER	REMIUM RATES—SITUATION SPONSORED OR 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, TION: 261 ESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION: 5, 15 S, D. REPRESENTATIVE CT CHLD REPORT ACT SECUTIVE SENTENCI RRANTLESS SEARCH ECTOR—CORRECTION AUD—SEVERABIL—TI JBSTNCE—AMPHETAL STNCE—AMPHETAL STNCE—AMPHETAL STNCE—AMPHETAL STNCE—AMPHETAL STNCE—AMPHETAL STNCE—AMPHETAL STNCE—KETAMIN HYDERAVATED OFFENSES. ICEALMENT—TECHNIOR VIOLENT ACTS KID—CRIMINAL INFORMAL	S
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 27, HOUSE RESOLU HOUSE JOINT R SENATE JOINT I BROSNAHAN, JAMES ABUSE & NEGL CD CORR—CON CD CORR—WAI CNTY CD—DIR CONSUMER FR CONTRLLED SU CONTRL CON	REMIUM RATES—SITUATION SPONSORED OR 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, TION: 261 ESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION: 5, 15 S. D. REPRESENTATIVE CONTROL REPORT ACT SECUTIVE SENTENCI REANTLESS SEARCH ECTOR—CORRECTION AUD—SEVERABIL—TI JUSTINCE—AMPHETAI STINC—KETAMIN HYDERAVATED OFFENSES. ICEALMENT—TECHNI IOR VIOLENT ACTS KID—CRIMINAL INFORMALING FINANCE INGERPRINTING—TE ATORS—MONITO—TE ATORS—TE A	S
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 27, HOUSE RESOLU HOUSE JOINT R SENATE JOINT I BROSNAHAN, JAMES ABUSE & NEGL CD CORR—CON CD CORR—WAI CNTY CD—DIR CONSUMER FR CONTRLLED SU CONTRLLED SU CONTRLLED SU CONTROL SUBS CRIM CD—CON CRIM PRO—PRI DCFS—FOSTER ELEC CD—CAM ELECTRONIC F EPA—INCINER FAMILY & MEI FAMILY PRESE	REMIUM RATES—SITUATION SPONSORED OR 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, TION: 261 ESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION: 5, 15 S. D. REPRESENTATIVE CHLD REPORT ACT CHLD REPORT ACT SECUTIVE SENTENCI RRANTLESS SEARCH ECTOR—CORRECTION AUD—SEVERABIL—TI JBSTNCE—AMPHETAISTNC—KETAMIN HYDERAVATED OFFENSES. ICEALMENT—TECHNI IOR VIOLENT ACTS KID—CRIMINAL INFORMAL INFORMATION EVALUATION EVAL	S
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 74 HOUSE RESOLU HOUSE JOINT R SENATE JOINT I BROSNAHAN, JAMES ABUSE & NEGL CD CORR—CON CD CORR—WAN CNTY CD—DIR CONSUMER FR CONTRLLED SU CONTROL SUBS CRIM CD—CON CRIM PRO—PRI DCFS—FOSTER ELEC CD—CAM ELECTRONIC F EPA—INCINER, FAMILY & MED FAMILY & MED FAMILY PRESE IL STU ASSIST (REMIUM RATES—SITU ATION SPONSORED OR 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, TION: 261 ESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION: 5, 15 5, D. REPRESENTATIVE CT CHLD REPORT AC' NSECUTIVE SENTENCI RRANTLESS SEARCH ECTOR—CORRECTION AUD—SEVERABIL—TI JBSTNCE—AMPHETAI STNC—KETAMIN HYD BRAVATED OFFENSES. ICEALMENT—TECHNI IOR VIOLENT ACTS KID—CRIMINAL INFI IPAIGN FINANCE INGERPRINTING—TE ATORS—MONITOR DICAL LEAVE ACT RVATION EVALUATIC COMM—OFFICES	S
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 74, HOUSE RESOLU HOUSE JOINT R SENATE JOINT I BROSNAHAN, JAMES ABUSE & NEGL CD CORR—CON CD CORR—WAI CNTY CD—DIR CONSUMER FR CONTY CD—DIR CONSUMER FR CONTROL SUBS CRIM CD—CON CRIM CD—CON CRIM PRO—PRI DCFS—FOSTER ELEC CD—CAM ELECTRONIC F EPA—INCINER, FAMILY & MESE FAMILY PRESE IL STU ASSIST (INC TX—EDUC.	REMIUM RATES—SITU ATION SPONSORED OR 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, TION: 261 ESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION: 5, 15 5, D. REPRESENTATIVE CT CHLD REPORT AC' NSECUTIVE SENTENCI RRANTLESS SEARCH ECTOR—CORRECTION AUD—SEVERABIL—TI JBSTNCE—AMPHETAI STNC—KETAMIN HYD RAVATED OFFENSES. ICEALMENT—TECHNI IOR VIOLENT ACTS KID—CRIMINAL INFO IPAIGN FINANCE INGERPRINTING—TE ATORS—MONITOR INGERPRINTING—TE ATORS—MONITOR INGEL LEAVE ACT RVATION EVALUATIC COMM—OFFICES ATION EXPENSE CR	S
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 26, HOUSE RESOLU HOUSE JOINT R SENATE JOINT I BROSNAHAN, JAMES ABUSE & NEGL CD CORR—CON CD CORR—WAI CNTY CD—DIR CONSUMER FR CONTRLLED SI CONTROL SUBS CRIM CD—AGG CRIM CD—CON CRIM PRO—PRI DCFS—FOSTER ELEC CD—CAM ELECTRONIC F EPA—INCINER. FAMILY & MED FAMILY PRESS IL STU ASSIST (INC TX—RONL	REMIUM RATES—SITU ATION SPONSORED OR 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, TION: 261 ESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION: 5, 15 5, D. REPRESENTATIVE CT CHLD REPORT ACT INSECUTIVE SENTENCIA REANTLESS SEARCH ECTOR—CORRECTION AUD—SEVERABIL—TI JBSTNCE—AMPHETAI STNC—KETAMIN HYD RAVATED OFFENSES. ICEALMENT—TECHNI IOR VIOLENT ACTS KID—CRIMINAL INFO IPAIGN FINANCE INGERPRINTING—TE ATORS—MONITOR INGERPRINTING—TE ATORS—MONITOR INGERPRINTING—TE ATORS—MONITOR ATION EXPENSE CR ATION EXPENSE CR ATION EXPENSE CR IAB FOR COSTS—TECI	S
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 26, HOUSE RESOLU HOUSE JOINT R SENATE JOINT I BROSNAHAN, JAMES ABUSE & NEGL CD CORR—CON CD CORR—WAI CNTY CD—DIR CONSUMER FR CONTRLLED SI CONTROL SUBS CRIM CD—AGG CRIM CD—AGG CRIM CD—CON CRIM PRO—PR DCFS—FOSTER ELEC CD—CAM ELECTRONIC F EPA—INCINER FAMILY & MED FAMILY PRESE IL STU ASSIST INC TX—EDUC, INC TX—EDUC, INC TX—NONL JUV CT—BEST I	REMIUM RATES—SITUATION SPONSORED OR 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, TION: 261 ESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION: 5, 15 S, D. REPRESENTATIVE CT CHLD REPORT ACT SECUTIVE SENTENCI RRANTLESS SEARCH ECTOR—CORRECTION AUD—SEVERABIL—TI JBSTNCE—AMPHETAL STNCE—AMPHETAL STNCE—AMPHETAL STNCE—AMPHETAL STNCE—AMPHETAL STNCE—AMPHETAL STNCE—AMPHETAL STNCE—ETAMIN HYDERAVATED OFFENSES. ICEALMENT—TECHNIOR VIOLENT ACTS INGERPRINTING—TE ATORS—MONITOR	S
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 26, HOUSE RESOLU HOUSE JOINT R SENATE JOINT I BROSNAHAN, JAMES ABUSE & NEGL CD CORR—CON CD CORR—WAI CNTY CD—DIR CONSUMER FR CONTRLLED SI CONTROL SUBS CRIM CD—CON CRIM PRO—PRI DCFS—FOSTER ELEC CD—CAM ELECTRONIC F EPA—INCINER, FAMILY & MED FAMILY PRESE IL STU ASSIST (INC TX—EDUC. INC TX—NONL JUV CT—BEST I JUV CT—BEST I	REMIUM RATES—SITUATION SPONSORED OR 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, TION: 261 ESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION: 5, 15 S, D. REPRESENTATIVE CAT CHLD REPORT ACT SECUTIVE SENTENCI REANTLESS SEARCH ECTOR—CORRECTION AUD—SEVERABIL—TI JUSTNCE—AMPHETAI STNCE—AMPHETAI STNCE—KETAMIN HYDER AVATED OFFENSES. ICEALMENT—TECHNIOR VIOLENT ACTS KID—CRIMINAL INFOIPAIGN FINANCE INGERPRINTING—TE ATORS—MONITOR DICAL LEAVE ACT RVATION EVALUATION EVALUATION EXPENSE CR ATION EXPENSE CR	S
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 74, HOUSE RESOLU HOUSE JOINT R SENATE JOINT I BROSNAHAN, JAMES ABUSE & NEGL CD CORR—CON CD CORR—WAN CNTY CD—DIR CONSUMER FR CONTRLLED SI CONTROL SUBS CRIM CD—CON CRIM PRO—PRI DCFS—FOSTER ELEC CD—CAM ELECTRONIC F EPA—INCINER, FAMILY & MED FAMILY & MED FAMILY & MED FAMILY BESE IL STU ASSIST (INC TX—EDUC, INC TX—NONL JUV CT—BEST I JUV CT—BEST I JUV CT—BEST I	REMIUM RATES—SITU ATION SPONSORED OR 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, TION: 261 ESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION: 5, 15 5, D. REPRESENTATIVE CT CHLD REPORT AC' INSECUTIVE SENTENCI RRANTLESS SEARCH ECTOR—CORRECTION AUD—SEVERABIL—TI JBSTNCE—AMPHETAL STNCE—AMPHETAL STNCE—KETAMIN HYD IRAVATED OFFENSES. ICEALMENT—TECHNI IOR VIOLENT ACTS KID—CRIMINAL INF. IPAIGN FINANCE INGERPRINTING—TE ATORS—MONITOR DICAL LEAVE ACT RVATION EVALUATIO COMM—OFFICES ATION EXPENSE CR IAB FOR COSTS—TECI INTEREST OF MINOR INCE—TECHNICAL	S
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 74, HOUSE RESOLU HOUSE JOINT R SENATE JOINT I BROSNAHAN, JAMES ABUSE & NEGL CD CORR—CON CD CORR—WAI CNTY CD—DIR CONSUMER FR CONTRLLED SI CONTROL SUBS CRIM CD—CON CRIM CD—CON CRIM PRO—PRI DCFS—FOSTER ELEC CD—CAM ELECTRONIC F EPA—INCINER FAMILY & MED FAMILY & MED FAMILY BEST IL STU ASSIST (INC TX—EDUC, INC TX—NONL JUV CT—BEST I JUV CT—BEST I JUV CT—EVIDE NURSING HOM	REMIUM RATES—SITUATION SPONSORED OR 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, TION: 261 ESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION: 5, 15 S, D. REPRESENTATIVE CT CHLD REPORT AC' INSECUTIVE SENTENCIATIVE REANTLESS SEARCH ECTOR—CORRECTION AUD—SEVERABIL—TI JBSTNCE—AMPHETAI STNC—KETAMIN HYDE RAVATED OFFENSES. ICEALMENT—TECHNI IOR VIOLENT ACTS INGERPRINTING—TE ATORS—MONITOR INGERPRINTING—TE ATORS—MONITOR INGERPRINTING—TE ATORS—MONITOR INGERPRINTING—TE ATORS—MONITOR INTEREST OF MINOR INTEREST OF MINOR INTEREST OF MINOR INTEREST OF MINOR ENCE—TECHNICAL	S
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISLA HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 26, HOUSE RESOLU HOUSE JOINT R SENATE JOINT I BROSNAHAN, JAMES ABUSE & NEGL CD CORR—CON CD CORR—WAI CNTY CD—DIR CONSUMER FR CONTRLLED SI CONTROL SUBS CRIM CD—AGG CRIM CD—CON CRIM PRO—PRI DCFS—FOSTER ELEC CD—CAM ELECTRONIC F EPA—INCINER. FAMILY & MEE FAMILY PRESE IL STU ASSIST (INC TX—EDUC. INC TX—NONL JUV CT—BEST I JUV CT—BEST I JUV CT—EVIDE NURSING HOM PRESSURE VES:	REMIUM RATES—SITUATION SPONSORED OR 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, TION: 261 ESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION: 5, 15 S, D. REPRESENTATIVE CT CHLD REPORT ACTOR SECUTIVE SENTENCIAL SECUTIVE SENTENCIAL SECUTIVE SENTENCIAL STINC—KETAMIN HYDERAVATED OFFENSES. ICEALMENT —TECHNION FOR VIOLENT ACTS	S
WRK COMP—PI OTHER LEGISL HOUSE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 25, SENATE BILL: 26, HOUSE RESOLU HOUSE JOINT R SENATE JOINT I BROSNAHAN, JAMES ABUSE & NEGL CD CORR—CON CD CORR—WAI CNTY CD—DIR CONSUMER FR CONTRLLED SI CONTROL SUBS CRIM CD—AGG CRIM CD—CON CRIM PRO—PRI DCFS—FOSTER ELEC CD—CAM ELECTRONIC F EPA—INCINER. FAMILY & MEI FAMILY PRESE IL STU ASSIST (INC TX—EDUC. INC TX—EDUC. INC TX—NONL JUV CT—BEST I JUV CT—BEST I JUV CT—EVIDE NURSING HOM PRESSURE VES. PROP TX—SR C	REMIUM RATES—SITU ATION SPONSORED OR 2047, 2463 6, 171, 193, 490, 500, 550, TION: 261 ESOLUTION CA: 13, 14 RESOLUTION: 5, 15 5, D. REPRESENTATIVE CT CHLD REPORT ACT ISECUTIVE SENTENCI RRANTLESS SEARCH ECTOR—CORRECTION AUD—SEVERABIL—TI JBSTNCE—AMPHETAI STNC—KETAMIN HYDE RAVATED OFFENSES. ICEALMENT—TECHNI IOR VIOLENT ACTS KID—CRIMINAL INFO IPAIGN FINANCE INGERPRINTING—TE ATORS—MONITOR INGERPRINTING—TE ATORS—MONITOR ATION EVALUATIO COMM—OFFICES ATION EXPENSE CR ATION EXPENSE CR INTEREST OF MINOR	S

BROSNAHAN, JAMES, D. REPRESENTATIVE (36TH DIST. R	(EP)—Cont.
SAVING & LOAN—GARNISHMENT	НВ-1689
SEX OFFENDER—COURT ORDER REG	НВ-1424
SPORTS AUTH—HIGH SCHOOL GAMES	НВ-0162
SPORTS FACILITIES AUTH—REFUNDS	HB-2041
STATE FINANCE—ROAD FUND	HB- 0331
TOLL HIGHWAY—BUDGET APPROVAL	HB- 0136
TOXIC AIR CONTAMINANTS—FEE	HB-2166
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	D RY RROSNAHAN
HOUSE BILL: 28, 29, 61, 64, 97, 140, 143, 152, 239, 478, 5.	
	33, 373, 1141, 1312, 1309,
1614, 2244, 2349, 2433	701
SENATE BILL: 6, 51, 301, 355, 368, 475, 510, 515, 596, 715); 791:
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 19, 30, 31, 44, 53, 57, 77, 78, 127,	128, 276, 277, 278
DROWN MICHAEL I DEDDEOUNTATIVE (CID D DICE DED	• •
BROWN, MICHAEL J. REPRESENTATIVE (63RD DIST. REP	IID 0400
INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN	НВ-2408
MOT FUEL TX—GRADE CROSS FUND	НВ-2510
PROP TX—ABATE—SENIOR CITIZENS	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	ED BY BROWN
HOUSE BILL: 182, 2463	
SENATE BILL: 363	
BRUNSVOLD, JOEL REPRESENTATIVE (72ND DIST. DEM)	ı
BACCA SAVINGS—TECHNICAL	HR-1650
BD HGH ED—TECHNICAL	HR-1648
BINGO LICENSE TX—RAISE LIMIT	HR-0010
CLIN PSYCH—HYPNOSIS DEFIN	UD 1664
CLIN POI CH—HIPNOSIS DEFIN	ПВ-1004
CONCEALED FIREARMS—PERMITS	НВ-1557
CONSERVATION-TREES-SALE	HB-0818
CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO	HB-1433
CTY CD-ROCK ISLAND-SALES TAX	
DISSOLUTION—EDUCATION EXPENSES	HB-0215
DNR-FISH-WILDLIFE-REGULATION	
EMERGNCY TELEPHN—TECHNICAL	HB-0646
EMS—FREESTANDING EMERG CENTER	HR_0214
FINAN INST INSURANCE SALES LAW	шр 0275
PIDE ADM DECLIA TION DEFENDED IN	ПD-03 /3
FIREARM REGULATION—PREEMPTION	HB-0216
FOID—NONRESIDENT BUY GUN—AMMO	НВ-1052
HORSE RACING-DELETE RECAPTURE	HB-1039
HUNTER INTERFERENCE—VIOLATIONS	
ILL FARM DEVELOP—ST GUARANTEES	HB-1880
INC TX—BUSINESS INC—NON—RESDNT	HB-0585
INC TX—BUSINESS INC—NON—RESDNTINC TX—BUSINESS INC—NON—RESDNT	HB-2495
LIVESTCK FACILITY—COUNTY BOARD	HR-2238
MISSING CHILD—TECHNICAL	
OCC & USE TXS—HORTICULTURE	UD 0521
DEN OD DNOT DOL INCD MINIMUMO	ID-0341
PEN CD-DNST POL-INCR MINIMUMS	HB-2407
PEN CDDNST TEACH-SURV SPOUSE	НВ-2039
PEN CD—IMRF—SHERIFF DISABILITY	
PROP TX POWER STATION—VALUE	НВ-2383
RET OCC TX-MOTOR VEHICLE-TECH	HB-2202
RIVERBOAT ACT—TECHNICALRIVERBOAT GAMBLE—DUAL LICENSES	HB-0606
RIVERBOAT GAMBLE—DIJAL LICENSES	HB-0213
RIVERBOAT GAMBLE—DUAL LICENSES	HR-0607
SAFETY EMPLOYEE BENEFIT	UD 1247
SCH CD-GRANTS-TECHNICAL	FID-1347
SCH CD-UKANIS-IECHNICAL	ID-0040
SCH CD-WAIVERS-SUPERVISION	НВ-0/42
SVC OCC TX-EQUIPMENT-MACHINERY	HB-2201
SVC USE TX—EDUCATION ORGS—TECH	HB-2204
TAX—CAR LEASINGTELECOMMUNICATIONS—TECHNICAL	HB-06 01
TELECOMMUNICATIONS—TECHNICAL	HB-0647
U OF I—TRUSTEES—TECHNICAL	HB- 1649
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNING	
USE TX—EDUCATIONAL ORGS—TECH	HB-2203
USE TX—RET OCC TX—FOOD PCKGING	
VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS	UD 0152
VEH CD DEDICE LICENSE GUSPEND	UD-0133
VEH CD—PERIOD LICENSE SUSPEND	
VEH CD—REPLATE PROCESS REQ'D	нв-0968
WILDLIFE—TECHNICAL	H B- 1061

BRUNSVOLD, JOEL REPRESENTATIVE (72ND DIST. DEM)—Cont.
WRK COMP—PREMIUM RATES—SITUS
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY BRUNSVOLD
HOUSE BILL: 149, 347, 1909, 1998
SENATE BILL: 28; 30, 71, 128, 235, 493, 547, 618, 677, 785, 894, 897, 927, 946, 99, 1075, 1120
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 1, 2, 3
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18
BUGIELSKI, ROBERT REPRESENTATIVE (19TH DIST. DEM)

BUGIELSKI, ROBERT REPRESENTATIVE (19TH DIST. DEM)	
\$AGING—MEALS ON WHEELS	HB_0195
\$DPH—AIDS DRUG REIMBURSE	IID-0103
\$GRANT—CDB	IID-0103
BANK ACT PERMIT—ORGANIZ—TECH	IID-2432
BANK ACT REVOLVING CRDT—TECHBANK ACT REVOLVING CRDT—TECH	П р- U/34
BNK RELY ON COMMISSIONER RULE	IID 1655
CHILD CUDDODT THESA DEVICIONS	пр-1000
CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS	HB-1/U3
COMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECH	HB-1029
CORP FIDUCIARY – AGENT – DOCUMENTS	HB-1030
DHR—CITIZENS CRIME COMMISSION	HB-0296
DST—POL—PUB LABOR RELATIONS	HB-05/8
ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS	HB-02/1
EPA-LNDSCP WAST-LANDFIL COVER	HB-1411
FINAN INST INSURANCE SALES LAWFINANCIAL INST—INSURANCE COMP	HB-0375
FINANCIAL INST—INSURANCE COMP	HB-0586
FINANCIAL LICENEES—BANK REG	нв-1288
FOI—DESCRIPTION—TECHNICAL	нв-0587
FOREST PRESERVE—INT EARNINGS	HB-1651
HOME MED EQUIP—SVC—LICENSING	HB-0522
HUMANE CARE—POLICE ANIMAL	HB-0978
INS CODE—NAPRAPATHIC	HB-0673
INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT	HB-0579
INSTALLMENT LOAN TRANSACTIONS	HB-2211
INTEREST—GENERAL RATE—TECH	HB-1630
LAW ENFORCE INTERN TRAINING	HB-0695
LIQUOR CONTROL—CIDER TAX	HB-2385
LOTTERY—CLAIM PRIZE—ONE YEAR	HB-2296
METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS	HB-2442
METRO WTR RECLAIM DIST—PROMOTE	HB-1374
METRO WTR RECLAM DIS-JOB CLASS	
MUN CD—DEMOLITION	НВ-0038
OFFICE OF THE TAXPAYER DEFEND	
PATIENT COMMUNICATION ACT	НВ-0333
PEN CD-ATTY GEN INVESTIGATORS	HB-0804
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—ANNUAL INCRPEN CD—CHGO FIRE—DUTY AVAIL	НВ-0226
PEN CD-CHGO FIRE-DUTY AVAIL	нв-0120
PEN CD-CHGO FIRE-INCR FORMULA	НВ-0119
PEN CD-CHGO FIRE-INCR RETMT	HB-0122
PEN CD-CHGO FIRE-INCR WIDOW	HB-0121
PEN CD-CHGO FIRE-SALARYPEN CD-CHGO FIRE-STROKE ETC	НВ-0227
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—STROKE ETC	НВ-0123
PEN CD-CHGO LABOR-COMPOUND 3%	HB-0014
PEN CD-CHGO LABOR-15 YR VEST	HB-0016
PEN CD-CHGO MUN-COMPOUND 3%	нв-0013
PEN CD-CHGO MUNI-BENEFIT INCR	НВ-0068
PEN CD—CHGO MUNI—BENEFIT INCRPEN CD—CHGO MUNI—15 YR VESTING	НВ-0069
PEN CD-CHGO MUNI-15 YR VESTING	нв-0017
PEN CD-CHGO PARK-ANNUAL INCR	HB-0012
PEN CD-CHGO PARK-ANNUAL INCR	НВ-2444
PEN CD—CHGO PARK—EARLY RETMT	HB-2443
PEN CD-CHGO POL - ADDS A TRUSTEE	HR-0301
PEN CD-CHGO POL-BRASS SALARY	HR-0300
PEN CD—CHGO POL—DISAB EARNINGS	HB-U344
PEN CD—CHGO POL—EARLY RETMT	пр-0304
PEN CD—CHGO POL—ELECTIONS	пр-0346
PEN CD—CHGO POL—SALARY PEN CD—CHGO POL—SALARY	Пр-0343 Пр-0345
PEN CD—CHGO POL—SALARY	11D- U343

BUGIELSKI, ROBERT REPRESENTATIVE (1911 DIST. DEM)—Cont.
PEN CD—CHGO POL—TAX MULTIPLIER HB-0302
PEN CD—CHGO POL—25 YRS ANY AGE HB-0303
PEN CD-CHGO TCH-RETMT DISCOUNT HB-0354
PEN CD—CHGO TCH—30 YRS ANY AGEHB-0355
PEN CD-CHGO TCHR-EARLY RETMT HB-0357
PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—STATE FUNDING HB-0356
PEN CD-CHGO TCHR-SURVIVORS MIN HB-0385
PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—4% ANNUAL INCHB-0373
PEN CD-CHGO TEACHER-RETMT INCRHB-0384
PEN CD-CHGO TEACHERS-ADMINISTR HB-0372
PEN CD-CHGO TEACHERS-100 DAYS HB-0409
PEN CD—COURT REPORTER—FORMULA HB-1856
PEN CD-IMRF SLEP-OCCUP DISEASE HB-0950
PEN CD—IMRF—AIRPORT POLICEHB-0802
PEN CD—IMRF—POLICE PARTICIPATEHB-0803
PEN CD-IMRF-POLICE SALARY HB-0979
PEN CD—IMRFSLEP—25 YRS ANY AGEHB-0949
PEN CD—IMRFSLEP—25 YRS ANY AGE
PEN CD—SEC ST INVESTGTR—SALARY HB-0801
PEN CD—ST POL—25 YRS ANY AGE HB-0575
PEN CD—UNIV POLICE SALARY HB-1096
PENCD—CHGO MUNICIPAL & LABORERHB-1090
PRIVATE DETECTIVE—HEIR FINDERS HB-0013
PROP TX—HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENTHB-0112
PUB AID—DIRECTORY—NEW HIRESHB-0614
RET OCC TX—ONE DAY MORATORIUM
SAVINGS BNK DIRECTORS—INVEST
SCH CD—ACADEM WATCH—TECHNICAL HB-1701
SCH CD—REQUIRE SCHOOL UNIFORMS HB-1700
TAX EXEMPTIONS—SCHOOL FUNDINGHB-0752
TITLE INS FEDERAL RULES HB-1690
TITLE INSURANCE ACT—TECHNICALHB-0922
TRUSS CONSTRUCTION FIRE SAFETYHB-0768
UCC—SECURED CREDITOR LIABILTYHB-1412
VEH CD—CAR PHONE—HANDS FREE HB-0562
VEH CD-INSURANCE-PLATES HB-1484
VEH CD—PERIOD LICENSE SUSPEND HB-1253
VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY HB-0221
VEH CD—TOW PRIVATE PROP—NOTICE HB-1737
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY BUGIELSKI
HOUSE BILL: 37, 93, 95, 190, 213, 251, 290, 293, 294, 299, 400, 401, 402, 470, 473
540, 576, 577, 960, 961, 962, 965, 1241, 1703, 1704, 2116
SENATE BILL: 120, 327, 646, 670, 680, 762, 805, 1044, 1076
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 50, 77, 78, 83, 138, 166, 212
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 8, 21, 26
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3, 13
BURKE, DANIEL J. REPRESENTATIVE (23RD DIST. DEM)
CHI SCHOOLS—DEFINITION—TECH
CHLD SUPPRT—PUBLICIZE DEADBEAT
CIRCUIT BREAKER—PARKINSONS HB-0183
CIV PRO—MED MALPRACT—NAPRAPATH HB-0568
CLERK FEE—NON—SUBSTANTIVE RESO HB-0229
CLERK FEE—NON—SUBSTANTIVE RESOHB-0229 CRIM CD & CORR—BOMBSHB-1046
CRIM CD & CORR—BOMBS HB-1040 CRIM CD—FIREARMS—SCHOOL—PARK HB-0182
CRIM CD—FIREARMS—SCHOOL—FARE
CRITICAL HEALTH ED—1ST AID—CPR HB-0208
DHS—ALZHEIMERS TREATMENT DRUG
ELECTRICIANS LICENSING ACT HB-0681
ELECTRICIANS LICENSING ACT HB-0681 FOIA—EXEMPT SOC SECURITY NO HB-0071
ELECTRICIANS LICENSING ACT

BURKE, DANIEL J. REPRESENTATIVE (23RD DIST. DEM)—Cont.	
INSURANCE CODE—DOMESTIC ABUSE HB-1332	
LAW ENFCMT—DEATH—LINE OF DUTY HB-2310	
LEGALIZE ASSISTED SUICIDE HB-0691	
LIQUOR CONTROL—CIDER TAX HB-2385	
MASTECTOMY—INPATIENT CARE HB-0107	
METRO WATER—BOND ISSUE HB-1451	
METRO WTR RECLAM—BIDDING HB-2131	
MUN CD—PURCHASE ORDER—CONTRACT HB-1912	
NAPRAPATHS—TECHNICAL HB-1185	
NAPRAPATHS—TECHNICALHB-1185 NO SMOKING—HLTH CARE FACILITYHB-0570	
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—ANNUAL INCR	
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—INCR FORMULA	
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—INCR RETMT HB-0122	
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—INCR WIDOW	
PEN CD—CHOO FIRE—INCR WIDOW	
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—SALARY	
PEN CD—CHGO LABOR GOMPOUND 200 HD 0014	
PEN CD—CHGO LABOR—COMPOUND 3%	
PEN CD—CHGO LABOR—15 YR VESTHB-0016	
PEN CD—CHGO MUN—COMPOUND 3%HB-0013	
PEN CD-CHGO MUNI-15 YR VESTINGHB-0017	
PEN CD-CHGO PARK-ANNUAL INCR HB-0012	
PEN CD-CHGO POL-ADDS A TRUSTEE HB-0301	
PEN CD-CHGO POL-BRASS SALARYHB-0300	
PEN CD—CHGO POL—EARLY RETMT HB-0304	
PEN CD—CHGO POL—25 YRS ANY AGEHB-0303	
PEN CD—CHGO TCH—RETMT DISCOUNT HB-0354	
PEN CD-CHGO TCH-30 YRS ANY AGEHB-0355	
PEN CD-CHGO TCHR-EARLY RETMT HB-0357	
PEN CD-DSABL OFFR-LMTD DUTYHB-2309	
PEN CD—IMRF SLEP—OCCUP DISEASE	
PENCD—CHGO MUNICIPAL & LABORER HB-0015	
POLICE OFFICER DISIPLINARY ACT HB-1109	
POST—MASTECTOMY HOSPITAL STAY	
RETIRED PEACE OFFCR—EXEMP WEAP	
RIGHT OF CONSCIENCE—HLTH CARE	
RIVERBOAT GAMBLE—DUAL LICENSES HB-0/23	
RIVERBOAT GAMBLING—TAXES	
ROOF CONTR—LICENS—EXAM	
ROOF CONTR. I ICENIONIC HD 1994	
ROOF CONTR—LICENSINGHB-1884 RTA—ENVIRONMENT PROTECT—TECHHB-0582	
RIA—ENVIRONMENT PROTECT—TECH	
RTA—PROMPT PAYMENT—TECHNICAL	
SCHOOL CD—TECHNICAL CHANGE	
SPEECH—LANG—SUNSET EXTENSION HB-0860	
ST COMP—LOC GOVT—AUDIT HB-0910	
TAX EXEMPTIONS—SCHOOL FUNDING HB-0752	
TRAFFIC—CRIM CONVICT FUND—TECHHB-1913	
VEH CD—HANDICAP PARKING VIOL HB-0078	
VEH CD-REGISTER-TEMP PLACARD HB-0421	
VEH CD—TRAFFIC ACCIDENT RPT HB-1917	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY BURKE	
HOUSE BILL: 68, 82, 112, 169, 221, 343, 344, 345, 346, 347, 356, 579, 586, 620	1, 695,
801, 802, 803, 804, 1241, 1301, 1302, 1303, 1700, 2125	
SENATE BILL: 9, 120, 160, 607, 878, 1048	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 166	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 26	
CARRARDIAL DAVIDLO DERRECORDE ATTICE (ACTIVIDADE DE DE	
CAPPARELLI, RALPH C. REPRESENTATIVE (13TH DIST. DEM)	
\$CDB—WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK	
\$DOT—NILES ROAD—STOP LIGHT HB-2494	
\$GRANT—CDBHB-2432	
\$WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEKHB-0897	
CD CORR — AGGRAVATING FACTORS HB-2260	
CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONSHB-1705	
CIV PRO—QUICKTAKE—MORTON GROVEHB-0473	
COMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECHHB-1629	
COMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECH	

CAPPARELLI, RALPH C. REPRESENTATIVE (13TH DIST. DEM)	—Cont.
ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS	HB-0271
EPA—TRANSFER STATION FEES	HB-1106
FINAN INST INSURANCE SALES LAW	HB-0375
FINANCIAL INST—INSURANCE COMP	HB-0586
FOREST PRESERVE—INT EARNINGS	H B -1651
HOME MED EQUIP—SVC—LICENSING	HB-0522
HOUS DEV AUTH—HOUSING—FINANCE	HB-0731
HOUS DEV—RESIDENTIAL MORTGAGE	HB-0730
HUMANE CARE—POLICE ANIMAL	HB-0978
ILLINOIS GAMING ACT OF 1997INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE	HB-0169
INCOME IX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CAKE	HB-0294
INS COVER DIABETES MGT TRAINIG	HB-0888
INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT	HB-05/9
LAW ENFORCE INTERN TRAINING	HR-0095
LIQUOR CONTROL—CIDER TAXLIQUOR—SIGNS—ADVERTISEMENTS	HB-2385
METRO DIED EVDO PONDO	HB-0903
METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS METRO WTR RECLAIM DIST—PROMOTE	HB-2442
METRO WIR RECLAIM DIST—PROMOTE	HB-13/4
METRO WTR RECLAM DIS – JOB CLASS	HB-13/3
MWRD—INTERGOV AFFAIRS COORD NIU—DEVELOPMENT LAND—EM DOMAIN	HB-2401
OFFICE OF THE TAXPAYER DEFEND	ПВ-118Z
DEN CD ATTY CEN INVESTIGATORS	IID 0004
PEN CD—ATTY GEN INVESTIGATORS	
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—ANNUAL INCR	HB-0220
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—ANNUAL INCR	HB-0//U
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—DEATH BENEFIT	HB-1034
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—DUTY AVAIL PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—INCR FORMULA	HB-0120
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—INCR FORMULA	IID 0122
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—INCR WIDOW	ПD-0122. Пр 0121
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—INCK WILLOW	11 D -0121
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—SALARYPEN CD—CHGO FIRE—SALARY—BENFTS	11D 0740
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—STROKE ETC	UD 0103
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—WIDOW BENEFIT	HR-1022
PEN CD—CHGO LABOR—COMPOUND 3%	HB-0014
PEN CD—CHGO LABOR—15 YR VEST	HR_0014
PEN CD—CHGO MUN—COMPOUND 3%	HR_0013
PEN CD—CHGO MUNI—BENEFIT INCR	HB-0013
PEN CDCHGO MUNI RENEEIT INCR	HR_0060
PEN CD—CHGO MUNI—15 YR VESTING	HB-0017
PEN CD—CHGO PARK—ANNUAL INCR	HB-0012
PEN CD—CHGO PARK—ANNUAL INCR	HB-2444
PEN CD—CHGO PARK—EARLY RETMT	HB-2443
PEN CD—CHGO POL—ADDS A TRUSTEE	HB-0301
PEN CD—CHGO POL—BRASS SALARY	HB-0300
PEN CD—CHGO POL—DISAB EARNINGS	HB-0344
PEN CD—CHGO POL—EARLY RETMT	HB-0304
PEN CD—CHGO POL—ELECTIONSPEN CD—CHGO POL—SALARY	HB- 0346
PEN CD-CHGO POL-SALARY	HB-0343
PEN CD—CHGO POL—SALARY	HB-0345
PEN CD-CHGO POL-TAX MULTIPLIER	HB- 0302
PEN CD—CHGO POL—25 YRS ANY AGEPEN CD—CHGO TCH—RETMT DISCOUNT	HB-0303
PEN CD—CHGO TCH—RETMT DISCOUNT	HB- 0354
PEN CD—CHGO TCH—30 YRS ANY AGE	HB-0355
PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—EARLY RETMT	HB- 0357
PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—HEALTH INSUR	HB- 0371
PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—STATE FUNDING	HB-0356
PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—SURVIVORS MIN	HB-0385
PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—4% ANNUAL INC	HB-0373
PEN CD—CHGO TEACHER—RETMT INCR	HB-0384
PEN CD—CHGO TEACHERS—ADMINISTR	HB-0372
PEN CD—CHGO TEACHERS—100 DAYS	пв-0409
PEN CD—COOK COUNTY—POPULATION	
PEN CD—IMRF SLEP—OCCUP DISEASEPEN CD—IMRF SLEP—SURVIVORS 3%	п р- 0950
PEN CD—IMRF SLEP—SURVIVORS 3% PEN CD—IMRF SLEP—WIDOW REMARRY	11D-0942
PEN CD—IMRF SLEF— WIDOW REMARKYPEN CD—IMRF—AIRPORT POLICE	
I LIX CD—IMAT—AIRI ORT FULICE	110-0002

CAPPARELLI, RALPH C. REPRESENTATIVE (13TH DIST.)	
PEN CD—IMRF—POLICE PARTICIPATE	
PEN CD—IMRF—POLICE SALARY	HB-0947
PEN CD—IMRF—POLICE SALARY	HB-0979
PEN CD—IMRFSLEP—25 YRS ANY AGE	HB-0949
PEN CD—IMRFSLEP—25 YRS ANY AGE	HB-1683
PEN CD-METRO WATER RECLAM DIST	
PEN CD-POL & FIRE-WORKERS COMP	
PEN CD-SEC ST INVESTGTR-SALARY	
PEN CD—SERS—ARSON INVESTIGATOR	
PEN CD—SLEP—RETURN TO SERVICE	HR-0946
PEN CD—ST EMPL—MILITARY CREDIT	HR-0576
PEN CD—ST POL—25 YRS ANY AGE	HR-0575
PEN CD—UNIV POLICE—EARLY RETMT	ир. 1005
PENCD—CHGO MUNICIPAL & LABORER	
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY	
PROF LAND SURVEYOR—RES ON LOC	ПБ- 0370
PROF TAX HOMEGTEAD IMPROVEMENT	ПD- 0230
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT	
PROP TX—HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT	
REAL EST APPRAISER LIC ACT	НВ-1214
RET OCC TX—ONE DAY MORATORIUM	HB-2154
RETIRED PEACE OFFCR—EXEMP WEAP	HB-0744
RIVERBOAT GAMBLING—TECHNICAL	HB-0175
SCH CD-ACADEM WATCH-TECHNICAL	
SCH CD—REQUIRE SCHOOL UNIFORMS	
SECURITIES—REGISTERD SALESPRSN	H B -1168
STATE POLICE—NEW PAY INCREMENT	
SUNSET ACT—INCLUDE PROGRAMS	HB-0370
TAX EXEMPTIONS—SCHOOL FUNDING	HB-0752
TITLE INS FEDERAL RULES	HB-1690
TRUSS CONSTRUCTION FIRE SAFETY	HB-0768
TRUSTEE—INVEST IN MUTUAL FUND	HB-1035
UCC-SECURED CREDITOR LIABILTY	HB-1412
VEH CD—CAR PHONE—HANDS FREE	HB-0562
VEH CD—CAR PHONE—HANDS FREEVEH CD—LOCAL TAX—HOME RULE	HB-0562 HB-0748
VEH CD—LOCAL TAX—HOME RULE	HB-0748
VEH CD—CAR PHONE—HANDS FREE VEH CD—LOCAL TAX—HOME RULE VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR	HB-0748 HB-0221
VEH CD—LOCAL TAX—HOME RULEVEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTYOTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR	HB-0748 HB-0221 ED BY CAPPARELLI
VEH CD—LOCAL TAX—HOME RULE VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR HOUSE BILL: 128, 159, 184, 190, 213, 314, 317, 369, 381,	
VEH CD—LOCAL TAX—HOME RULE VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR HOUSE BILL: 128, 159, 184, 190, 213, 314, 317, 369, 381, SENATE BILL: 63, 129, 369, 429, 493, 508, 509, 533, 544, 6	
VEH CD—LOCAL TAX—HOME RULE VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY	
VEH CD—LOCAL TAX—HOME RULE VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY	
VEH CD—LOCAL TAX—HOME RULE	
VEH CD—LOCAL TAX—HOME RULE	
VEH CD—LOCAL TAX—HOME RULE VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR HOUSE BILL: 128, 159, 184, 190, 213, 314, 317, 369, 381, SENATE BILL: 63, 129, 369, 429, 493, 508, 509, 533, 544, 6 1044, 1076 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 81, 97, 107, 138, 141, 222, 282 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15	HB-0748 HB-0221 ED BY CAPPARELLI 400, 401, 603, 954, 2116 46, 667, 680, 738, 762, 770,
VEH CD—LOCAL TAX—HOME RULE	

CLAYTON, VERNA L. REPRESENTATIVE (51ST DIST. REP)	1
BOAT SAFETY—UNDER THE INFLUENC	НВ-2262
CIV ADMIN CD—TITLE—TECHNICAL	НВ-1068
CMS—FORMS—VOUCHERS	НВ-1529
CRIM CD—TRESPASS	НВ-13/3
CRIMCD—MURDER—ELDERLY—DISABLED	НВ-1315
DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS	НВ-0630
EARLY CHILDHD ED COLLABORATION	HB-1301
ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN COMM REPORTS	
ELEC CD—CANDIDATE—TECHNICAL	
ELEC CD—ELECTRONIC BALLOTS	НВ-0644
ELEC CD-EXPEND-PERSONAL USE	НВ-0461
ELEC CD—TITLE—TECHNICAL	HB-1071
HWY CD-CNTY HWYS-SIDEWALKS	НВ-1089
HWY CD—DIST ROAD FUND—SENIORS	HB-1223
INC TX-COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN	НВ-1324
INS CODE—NAPRAPATHIC	
JUV CT—ADULT PROSECUTION	HB-1361
MUNI CD-CAPITAL PROJECTS TAX	
MUNI CODE—TELECOMM TAX	HB-0468
MUNICIPAL-VEH COMPLIANCE-PARK	
PEN CD—DNST TCHR—PEACE CORPS	
PRIVATE DETECTIVE—HEIR FINDERS	HB-23 91
PURCHSNG ACT-PURPOSE-TECH	HB- 1069
SCH CD-NO PASS-NO PLAY	HB- 1327
ST COMP-LOC GOVT-AUDIT	HB-09 10
STANDBY—SHORT—TERM GUARDIANS	HB-2367
UNDERGROUND UTILITY—LIABILITY	HB-0234
VEH CD-COUNTY WEIGHT LIMIT	HB-1218
VEH CD-DISABLED PARKING-LOCAL	
VEH CD—SCHOOL BUS—ISSUE TICKET	HB -1220
WRK COMP-ELECTION TO WITHDRAW	HB-0225
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOREI	D BY CLAYTON
HOUSE BLIT. 427 472 502 1202 1527	
NOUSE BILL: 427, 472, 393, 1303, 1327	
HOUSE BILL: 427, 472, 593, 1303, 1527 SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47	⁷ 6, 594
SENATE BILL: 427, 472, 393, 1303, 1327 SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138	76, 594
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138	
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE	P)
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS	P) HB-1316
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS	P) HB-1316 HB-1705
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE	P) HB-1316 HB-1705 HB-0722
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS CONTRLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—FRAUD	P) HB-1316 HB-1705 HB-0722 HB-1117
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS CONTRLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—FRAUD CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES	P) HB-1316 HB-1705 HB-0722 HB-1117 HB-1272
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS. CONTRLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—FRAUD CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DAGING—PERSONAL CARE ATTENDANT.	P) HB-1316 HB-1705 HB-0722 HB-1117 HB-1272 HB-1320
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—FRAUD CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DAGING—PERSONAL CARE ATTENDANT DHS—HEALTHY FAMILY INITIATIVE	P) HB-1316 HB-1705 HB-0722 HB-1117 HB-1272 HB-1320 HB-1303
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—FRAUD CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DAGING—PERSONAL CARE ATTENDANT DHS—HEALTHY FAMILY INITIATIVE DOM VIOLENCE—ADDRESS CONFID	P) HB-1316 HB-1705 HB-0722 HB-1117 HB-1320 HB-1303 HB-1329
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—FRAUD CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DAGING—PERSONAL CARE ATTENDANT DHS—HEALTHY FAMILY INITIATIVE DOM VIOLENCE—ADDRESS CONFID GENETIC INFORMATION PRIVACY AC	P) HB-1316 HB-1705 HB-0722 HB-1117 HB-1320 HB-1303 HB-1329 HB-0008
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—FRAUD CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DAGING—PERSONAL CARE ATTENDANT DHS—HEALTHY FAMILY INITIATIVE DOM VIOLENCE—ADDRESS CONFID GENETIC INFORMATION PRIVACY AC HEALTH BENEFIT DENIAL NOTICES	P) HB-1316 HB-1705 HB-0722 HB-1117 HB-1272 HB-1320 HB-1329 HB-0008 HB-0535
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS. CONTRLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—FRAUD CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DAGING—PERSONAL CARE ATTENDANT DHS—HEALTHY FAMILY INITIATIVE DOM VIOLENCE—ADDRESS CONFID GENETIC INFORMATION PRIVACY AC HEALTH BENEFIT DENIAL NOTICES. HLTH CARE PURCHASE GROUP ACT	P) HB-1316 HB-1705 HB-0722 HB-1117 HB-1272 HB-1320 HB-1329 HB-0008 HB-0535 HB-1311
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—FRAUD CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DAGING—PERSONAL CARE ATTENDANT DHS—HEALTHY FAMILY INITIATIVE DOM VIOLENCE—ADDRESS CONFID GENETIC INFORMATION PRIVACY AC HEALTH BENEFIT DENIAL NOTICES HLTH CARE PURCHASE GROUP ACT. INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN	P) HB-1316 HB-1705 HB-0722 HB-1117 HB-1320 HB-1320 HB-1329 HB-0008 HB-0535 HB-1311 HB-1324
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—FRAUD CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DAGING—PERSONAL CARE ATTENDANT DHS—HEALTHY FAMILY INITIATIVE DOM VIOLENCE—ADDRESS CONFID GENETIC INFORMATION PRIVACY AC HEALTH BENEFIT DENIAL NOTICES HLTH CARE PURCHASE GROUP ACT INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN	P) HB-1316 HB-1705 HB-0722 HB-1117 HB-1320 HB-1320 HB-1329 HB-0008 HB-008 HB-1311 HB-1324 HB-1324
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS CONTRLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—FRAUD CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DAGING—PERSONAL CARE ATTENDANT DHS—HEALTHY FAMILY INITIATIVE DOM VIOLENCE—ADDRESS CONFID GENETIC INFORMATION PRIVACY AC HEALTH BENEFIT DENIAL NOTICES HLTH CARE PURCHASE GROUP ACT INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN	P) HB-1316 HB-1705 HB-0722 HB-1117 HB-1272 HB-1320 HB-1329 HB-0008 HB-0535 HB-1311 HB-1324 HB-1314 HB-1314 HB-1314 HB-2408 HB-2113
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—FRAUD CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DAGING—PERSONAL CARE ATTENDANT DHS—HEALTHY FAMILY INITIATIVE DOM VIOLENCE—ADDRESS CONFID GENETIC INFORMATION PRIVACY AC HEALTH BENEFIT DENIAL NOTICES HLTH CARE PURCHASE GROUP ACT INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—CESTIMATED TAX. INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE	P) HB-1316 HB-1705 HB-0722 HB-1117 HB-1320 HB-1329 HB-1329 HB-008 HB-0535 HB-1311 HB-1314 HB-2408 HB-2113 HB-1314
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS. CONTRLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—FRAUD. CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DAGING—PERSONAL CARE ATTENDANT. DHS—HEALTHY FAMILY INITIATIVE DOM VIOLENCE—ADDRESS CONFID GENETIC INFORMATION PRIVACY AC HEALTH BENEFIT DENIAL NOTICES. HLTH CARE PURCHASE GROUP ACT INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN. INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—ESTIMATED TAX INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE INT'L COMMERCIAL ARBITRATION.	P) HB-1316 HB-1705 HB-0722 HB-1117 HB-1272 HB-1320 HB-1329 HB-0008 HB-0535 HB-1311 HB-1324 HB-2408 HB-2408 HB-2408 HB-2113 HB-1314
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS. CONTRLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—FRAUD. CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DAGING—PERSONAL CARE ATTENDANT. DHS—HEALTHY FAMILY INITIATIVE DOM VIOLENCE—ADDRESS CONFID. GENETIC INFORMATION PRIVACY AC HEALTH BENEFIT DENIAL NOTICES. HLTH CARE PURCHASE GROUP ACT INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN. INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN. INC TX—ESTIMATED TAX. INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE INT'L COMMERCIAL ARBITRATION. MEDCAID—INVESTIGATE MANAGD CAR.	P) HB-1316 HB-1705 HB-0722 HB-1117 HB-1272 HB-1320 HB-1329 HB-1329 HB-008 HB-0535 HB-1311 HB-1324 HB-2408 HB-2408 HB-2408 HB-2408 HB-2408 HB-2408 HB-2408 HB-2408
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—FRAUD CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DAGING—PERSONAL CARE ATTENDANT DHS—HEALTHY FAMILY INITIATIVE DOM VIOLENCE—ADDRESS CONFID GENETIC INFORMATION PRIVACY AC HEALTH BENEFIT DENIAL NOTICES HLTH CARE PURCHASE GROUP ACT INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—ESTIMATED TAX INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE INT'L COMMERCIAL ARBITRATION MEDCAID—INVESTIGATE MANAGD CAR MEDICAID—TBI WAIVER REQUEST	P) HB-1316 HB-1705 HB-0722 HB-1117 HB-1272 HB-1320 HB-1329 HB-0008 HB-0008 HB-0311 HB-1311 HB-1314 HB-2408 HB-2113 HB-11314 HB-1784 HB-1784 HB-1784 HB-1784
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—FRAUD CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DAGING—PERSONAL CARE ATTENDANT DHS—HEALTHY FAMILY INITIATIVE DOM VIOLENCE—ADDRESS CONFID GENETIC INFORMATION PRIVACY AC HEALTH BENEFIT DENIAL NOTICES HLTH CARE PURCHASE GROUP ACT INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—ESTIMATED TAX INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE INT'L COMMERCIAL ARBITRATION MEDCAID—INVESTIGATE MANAGD CAR MEDICAID—TBI W AIVER REQUEST. PHYSICIAN ASSISTANT PRACTIC AC	P) HB-1316 HB-1705 HB-0722 HB-1117 HB-1320 HB-1320 HB-1329 HB-0008 HB-0535 HB-1311 HB-1324 HB-1314 HB-2408 HB-2113 HB-1314 HB-2369 HB-0784 HB-1279 HB-0557
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS CONTRLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—FRAUD CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DAGING—PERSONAL CARE ATTENDANT DHS—HEALTHY FAMILY INITIATIVE DOM VIOLENCE—ADDRESS CONFID GENETIC INFORMATION PRIVACY AC HEALTH BENEFIT DENIAL NOTICES HLTH CARE PURCHASE GROUP ACT INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—ESTIMATED TAX INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE INT'L COMMERCIAL ARBITRATION MEDCAID—INVESTIGATE MANAGD CAR MEDICAID—TBI W AIVER REQUEST PHYSICIAN ASSISTANT PRACTIC AC POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT	P)
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS CONTRLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—FRAUD CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DAGING—PERSONAL CARE ATTENDANT DHS—HEALTHY FAMILY INITIATIVE DOM VIOLENCE—ADDRESS CONFID GENETIC INFORMATION PRIVACY AC HEALTH BENEFIT DENIAL NOTICES HLTH CARE PURCHASE GROUP ACT INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—ESTIMATED TAX INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE INT'L COMMERCIAL ARBITRATION MEDCAID—INVESTIGATE MANAGD CAR MEDICAID—TBI WAIVER REQUEST PHYSICIAN ASSISTANT PRACTIC AC POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT SAVINGS & ECONOMIC STABILITY	P) HB-1316 HB-1705 HB-0722 HB-1117 HB-1272 HB-1320 HB-1329 HB-1329 HB-008 HB-0535 HB-1311 HB-1314 HB-2408 HB-2113 HB-1314 HB-2784 HB-0784 HB-0784 HB-0784 HB-0787
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS. CONTRLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—FRAUD. CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DAGING—PERSONAL CARE ATTENDANT. DHS—HEALTHY FAMILY INITIATIVE DOM VIOLENCE—ADDRESS CONFID GENETIC INFORMATION PRIVACY AC HEALTH BENEFIT DENIAL NOTICES. HLTH CARE PURCHASE GROUP ACT INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN. INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN. INC TX—ESTIMATED TAX. INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE INT'L COMMERCIAL ARBITRATION. MEDCAID—INVESTIGATE MANAGD CAR MEDICAID—TBI W AIVER REQUEST. PHYSICIAN ASSISTANT PRACTIC AC. POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT. SAVINGS & ECONOMIC STABILITY. SCHCD—UNCERTIFIED SCHOOL NURSE.	P) HB-1316 HB-1705 HB-0722 HB-1117 HB-1272 HB-1320 HB-1329 HB-1329 HB-008 HB-0535 HB-1311 HB-1314 HB-2408 HB-2113 HB-1314 HB-2461 HB-1279 HB-1279 HB-1461 HB-1131 HB-1131 HB-1131 HB-1531
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS. CONTRLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—FRAUD CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DAGING—PERSONAL CARE ATTENDANT DHS—HEALTHY FAMILY INITIATIVE DOM VIOLENCE—ADDRESS CONFID GENETIC INFORMATION PRIVACY AC HEALTH BENEFIT DENIAL NOTICES. HLTH CARE PURCHASE GROUP ACT INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—ESTIMATED TAX INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE INT'L COMMERCIAL ARBITRATION MEDCAID—INVESTIGATE MANAGD CAR MEDICAID—TBI W AIVER REQUEST PHYSICIAN ASSISTANT PRACTIC AC POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT SAVINGS & ECONOMIC STABILITY SCHCD—UNCERTIFIED SCHOOL NURSE SOCIAL SECURITY NMBR—LICENSES.	P)
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—FRAUD CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DAGING—PERSONAL CARE ATTENDANT DHS—HEALTHY FAMILY INITIATIVE DOM VIOLENCE—ADDRESS CONFID GENETIC INFORMATION PRIVACY AC HEALTH BENEFIT DENIAL NOTICES HLTH CARE PURCHASE GROUP ACT INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—ESTIMATED TAX. INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE INT'L COMMERCIAL ARBITRATION MEDCAID—INVESTIGATE MANAGD CAR MEDICAID—TBI W AIVER REQUEST PHYSICIAN ASSISTANT PRACTIC AC POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT SAVINGS & ECONOMIC STABILITY SCHCD—UNCERTIFIED SCHOOL NURSE SOCIAL SECURITY NMBR—LICENSES	P)
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—FRAUD CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DAGING—PERSONAL CARE ATTENDANT DHS—HEALTHY FAMILY INITIATIVE DOM VIOLENCE—ADDRESS CONFID GENETIC INFORMATION PRIVACY AC HEALTH BENEFIT DENIAL NOTICES HLTH CARE PURCHASE GROUP ACT INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—ESTIMATED TAX. INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE INT'L COMMERCIAL ARBITRATION MEDCAID—INVESTIGATE MANAGD CAR MEDICAID—TBI W AIVER REQUEST PHYSICIAN ASSISTANT PRACTIC AC POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT SAVINGS & ECONOMIC STABILITY SCHCD—UNCERTIFIED SCHOOL NURSE SOCIAL SECURITY NMBR—LICENSES STATE CONST ACCOUNT FUND. VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN	P)
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—FRAUD CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DAGING—PERSONAL CARE ATTENDANT DHS—HEALTHY FAMILY INITIATIVE DOM VIOLENCE—ADDRESS CONFID GENETIC INFORMATION PRIVACY AC HEALTH BENEFIT DENIAL NOTICES HLTH CARE PURCHASE GROUP ACT INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—ESTIMATED TAX. INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE INT'L COMMERCIAL ARBITRATION MEDICAID—INVESTIGATE MANAGD CAR MEDICAID—TBI W AIVER REQUEST. PHYSICIAN ASSISTANT PRACTIC AC POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT SAVINGS & ECONOMIC STABILITY SCHCD—UNCERTIFIED SCHOOL NURSE SOCIAL SECURITY NMBR—LICENSES. STATE CONST ACCOUNT FUND. VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOREI	P)
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—FRAUD CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DAGING—PERSONAL CARE ATTENDANT DHS—HEALTHY FAMILY INITIATIVE DOM VIOLENCE—ADDRESS CONFID GENETIC INFORMATION PRIVACY AC HEALTH BENEFIT DENIAL NOTICES HLTH CARE PURCHASE GROUP ACT INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—ESTIMATED TAX INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE INT'L COMMERCIAL ARBITRATION MEDCAID—INVESTIGATE MANAGD CAR MEDICAID—TBI W AIVER REQUEST PHYSICIAN ASSISTANT PRACTIC AC POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT SAVINGS & ECONOMIC STABILITY SCHCD—UNCERTIFIED SCHOOL NURSE SOCIAL SECURITY NMBR—LICENSES. STATE CONST ACCOUNT FUND. VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOREI HOUSE BILL: 504, 561, 630, 672, 896, 1076, 1077, 1079, 1223	P)
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS. CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE. CRIM CD—FRAUD. CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DAGING—PERSONAL CARE ATTENDANT. DHS—HEALTHY FAMILY INITIATIVE DOM VIOLENCE—ADDRESS CONFID. GENETIC INFORMATION PRIVACY AC. HEALTH BENEFIT DENIAL NOTICES. HLTH CARE PURCHASE GROUP ACT. INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN. INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN. INC TX—ESTIMATED TAX. INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE. INT'L COMMERCIAL ARBITRATION. MEDCAID—INVESTIGATE MANAGD CAR. MEDICAID—TBI W AIVER REQUEST. PHYSICIAN ASSISTANT PRACTIC AC. POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT. SAVINGS & ECONOMIC STABILITY SCHCD—UNCERTIFIED SCHOOL NURSE. SOCIAL SECURITY NMBR—LICENSES. STATE CONST ACCOUNT FUND. VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOREI HOUSE BILL: 504, 561, 630, 672, 896, 1076, 1077, 1079, 1225 1433, 1812, 2262, 2335, 2463	P)
SENATE BILL: 15, 103, 110, 225, 248, 271, 417, 432, 433, 47 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 91, 138 COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. RE AGING—SERVICE CREDITS CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—FRAUD CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DAGING—PERSONAL CARE ATTENDANT DHS—HEALTHY FAMILY INITIATIVE DOM VIOLENCE—ADDRESS CONFID GENETIC INFORMATION PRIVACY AC HEALTH BENEFIT DENIAL NOTICES HLTH CARE PURCHASE GROUP ACT INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—ESTIMATED TAX INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE INT'L COMMERCIAL ARBITRATION MEDCAID—INVESTIGATE MANAGD CAR MEDICAID—TBI W AIVER REQUEST PHYSICIAN ASSISTANT PRACTIC AC POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT SAVINGS & ECONOMIC STABILITY SCHCD—UNCERTIFIED SCHOOL NURSE SOCIAL SECURITY NMBR—LICENSES. STATE CONST ACCOUNT FUND. VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOREI HOUSE BILL: 504, 561, 630, 672, 896, 1076, 1077, 1079, 1223	P)

COULSON, ELIZABETH REPRESENTATIVE (57TH DIST. REP)—Cont. HOUSE RESOLUTION: 83, 94, 138, 259

	VLISHAW, MARY LOU REPRESENTATIVE (41ST DIST. REP)	
	\$DPH—OSTEOPOROSIS PROGRAM F	IB-1331
	\$ST BD EDUCATION—VAR EXPENSES H	
	ADMIN PRO—AGENCY RULES COPIES F	IB-1492
'	CHICAGO SCHOOLS—TECHNICAL	1B-0450
	CHILD SUP TO ATTY GEN—FROM DPA F	1B-2050
'	CHILD SUPPORT—DEPT OF REVENUE F	1D-2010 ID 2010
	CHILD SUPPORT—DEPT OF REVENUE F CIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATION F	1D-2019 ID 1000
	CIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATIONF CRIM CD—TELECOMMUNICATIONS—TEC	1B-3006
	DISTRICT—WIDE CHARTER SCHOOLS F	IB-2090 IB-2468
	DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS F	
	GO BONDS—SCHOOLS—TECHNICAL F	IB-2091
	INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN F	
	METRO EAST ACADEMY DISTRICT	
	PROP TX—SSI RECIPIENT EXEMPT	IB-0247
	PUBLIC AID—FUNERAL—BURIAL PAY F	IB-0131
	PUBLIC AID—HOMELESS—FED LAW F	
	RE TX DEFER — APPLY TO DISABLED 1	HB-1533
	SCH CD-CHARTER SCHOOL-TECHNICL	IB-0451
	SCH CD-EMERGENCY RELOCATION F	IB-0898
	SCH CD-FREEDOM OF EXPRESSION I	
	SCH CD-IGAP TESTS-TECHNICAL F	IB- 0453
	SCH CD-LICENSED SCH PSYCHOLGST I	IB-0684
	SCH CD-ORGAN-TISSUE DONOR I	IB-2493
	SCH CD—SPC ED—TECHNICAL I	IB-2089
	SCH CD-STANDARD TRANSFER FORM I	IB- 0560
	SCH CD—STUDENT PUBLICATIONS I	HB-2434
	SCH CD-TCHER CERTIF-TECHNICAL	IB-0454
	SCH CD-TECHNOLOGY NETWORK	IB-0754
	SCHCD-ALTERNATIVE SCHL FUNDING I	
	SCHCD—COMPULSRY SCH AGE—TECH I	HB-1685
	SCHOOLS-FAIR-EQUITABLE FUNDING	
	SEX OFFENDER—CHILD ABDUCT I	HB-0690
	SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING	HB-03/9
	VEH CD—VEH TRAILS FUND I	
	WILDLIFE CD—CANADA GEESE I	
	OTHER LEGICLATION CRONCORED OF COCRONCORED BY	1B-248U COWLIGHA
	OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY	COWLISHA
	HOUSE BILL: 204. 651. 1223. 1327. 1557. 2411	COWLISHA
	HOUSE BILL: 204, 651, 1223, 1327, 1557, 2411 SENATE BILL: 67, 222, 226, 271, 556, 561, 570, 709, 720, 770, 10-	COWLISHA
	HOUSE BILL: 204, 651, 1223, 1327, 1557, 2411 SENATE BILL: 67, 222, 226, 271, 556, 561, 570, 709, 720, 770, 10- HOUSE RESOLUTION: 52, 148, 153, 179	COWLISHA
	HOUSE BILL: 204, 651, 1223, 1327, 1557, 2411 SENATE BILL: 67, 222, 226, 271, 556, 561, 570, 709, 720, 770, 10: HOUSE RESOLUTION: 52, 148, 153, 179 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 39	COWLISHA
	HOUSE BILL: 204, 651, 1223, 1327, 1557, 2411 SENATE BILL: 67, 222, 226, 271, 556, 561, 570, 709, 720, 770, 10- HOUSE RESOLUTION: 52, 148, 153, 179 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 39 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 28	COWLISHA
CRO	HOUSE BILL: 204, 651, 1223, 1327, 1557, 2411 SENATE BILL: 67, 222, 226, 271, 556, 561, 570, 709, 720, 770, 10: HOUSE RESOLUTION: 52, 148, 153, 179 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 39 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 28 DSS, TOM REPRESENTATIVE (84TH DIST. REP)	COW LISHA 41, 1109
CRO	HOUSE BILL: 204, 651, 1223, 1327, 1557, 2411 SENATE BILL: 67, 222, 226, 271, 556, 561, 570, 709, 720, 770, 10: HOUSE RESOLUTION: 52, 148, 153, 179 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 39 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 28 DSS, TOM REPRESENTATIVE (84TH DIST. REP) \$DOT—WIDENING OF US ROUTE 34	COW LISHA 41, 1109 HB-0926
CRO	HOUSE BILL: 204, 651, 1223, 1327, 1557, 2411 SENATE BILL: 67, 222, 226, 271, 556, 561, 570, 709, 720, 770, 10- HOUSE RESOLUTION: 52, 148, 153, 179 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 39 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 28 DSS, TOM REPRESENTATIVE (84TH DIST. REP) \$DOT—WIDENING OF US ROUTE 34	COW LISHA 41, 1109 HB-0926 HB-2372
CRO	HOUSE BILL: 204, 651, 1223, 1327, 1557, 2411 SENATE BILL: 67, 222, 226, 271, 556, 561, 570, 709, 720, 770, 10 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 52, 148, 153, 179 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 39 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 28 DSS, TOM REPRESENTATIVE (84TH DIST. REP) \$DOT—WIDENING OF US ROUTE 34	COW LISHA 41, 1109 HB-0926 HB-2372 HB-0951
CRO	HOUSE BILL: 204, 651, 1223, 1327, 1557, 2411 SENATE BILL: 67, 222, 226, 271, 556, 561, 570, 709, 720, 770, 10 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 52, 148, 153, 179 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 39 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 28 DSS, TOM REPRESENTATIVE (84TH DIST. REP) \$DOT—WIDENING OF US ROUTE 34	COW LISHA 41, 1109 HB-0926 HB-2372 HB-0951 HB-1883
CRO	HOUSE BILL: 204, 651, 1223, 1327, 1557, 2411 SENATE BILL: 67, 222, 226, 271, 556, 561, 570, 709, 720, 770, 10 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 52, 148, 153, 179 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 39 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 28 DSS, TOM REPRESENTATIVE (84TH DIST. REP) \$DOT—WIDENING OF US ROUTE 34	COW LISHA 41, 1109 HB-0926 HB-2372 HB-0951 HB-1883 HB-1854
CRO	HOUSE BILL: 204, 651, 1223, 1327, 1557, 2411 SENATE BILL: 67, 222, 226, 271, 556, 561, 570, 709, 720, 770, 104 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 52, 148, 153, 179 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 39 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 28 DSS, TOM REPRESENTATIVE (84TH DIST. REP) \$DOT—WIDENING OF US ROUTE 34	COW LISHA 41, 1109 HB-0926 HB-2372 HB-0951 HB-1883 HB-1884 HB-2176
CRO	HOUSE BILL: 204, 651, 1223, 1327, 1557, 2411 SENATE BILL: 67, 222, 226, 271, 556, 561, 570, 709, 720, 770, 10- HOUSE RESOLUTION: 52, 148, 153, 179 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 39 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 28 DSS, TOM REPRESENTATIVE (84TH DIST. REP) \$DOT — WIDENING OF US ROUTE 34	COW LISHA 41, 1109 HB-0926 HB-2372 HB-0951 HB-1883 HB-1854 HB-2176 HB-0763
CRO	HOUSE BILL: 204, 651, 1223, 1327, 1557, 2411 SENATE BILL: 67, 222, 226, 271, 556, 561, 570, 709, 720, 770, 10- HOUSE RESOLUTION: 52, 148, 153, 179 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 39 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 28 DSS, TOM REPRESENTATIVE (84TH DIST. REP) \$DOT — WIDENING OF US ROUTE 34	COW LISHAY 41, 1109 HB-0926 HB-2372 HB-0951 HB-1883 HB-1854 HB-2176 HB-0763 HB-2237
CRO	HOUSE BILL: 204, 651, 1223, 1327, 1557, 2411 SENATE BILL: 67, 222, 226, 271, 556, 561, 570, 709, 720, 770, 10- HOUSE RESOLUTION: 52, 148, 153, 179 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 39 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 28 DSS, TOM REPRESENTATIVE (84TH DIST. REP) \$DOT—WIDENING OF US ROUTE 34	COW LISHAY 41, 1109 HB-0926 HB-2372 HB-0951 HB-1883 HB-1854 HB-2176 HB-0763 HB-2237 HB-2145
CRO	HOUSE BILL: 204, 651, 1223, 1327, 1557, 2411 SENATE BILL: 67, 222, 226, 271, 556, 561, 570, 709, 720, 770, 104 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 52, 148, 153, 179 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 39 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 28 DSS, TOM REPRESENTATIVE (84TH DIST. REP) \$DOT—WIDENING OF US ROUTE 34	COW LISHAY 41, 1109 HB-0926 HB-2372 HB-0951 HB-1883 HB-1854 HB-2176 HB-0763 HB-2237 HB-2237 HB-2145 HB-0618
CRO	HOUSE BILL: 204, 651, 1223, 1327, 1557, 2411 SENATE BILL: 67, 222, 226, 271, 556, 561, 570, 709, 720, 770, 10 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 52, 148, 153, 179 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 39 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 28 DSS, TOM REPRESENTATIVE (84TH DIST. REP) \$DOT—WIDENING OF US ROUTE 34	COW LISHAY 41, 1109 HB-0926 HB-2372 HB-0951 HB-1883 HB-1854 HB-2176 HB-0763 HB-2237 HB-2145 HB-0618 HB-0618
CRO	HOUSE BILL: 204, 651, 1223, 1327, 1557, 2411 SENATE BILL: 67, 222, 226, 271, 556, 561, 570, 709, 720, 770, 10- HOUSE RESOLUTION: 52, 148, 153, 179 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 39 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 28 DSS, TOM REPRESENTATIVE (84TH DIST. REP) \$DOT—WIDENING OF US ROUTE 34	HB-0926 HB-2372 HB-0951 HB-1883 HB-1854 HB-176 HB-0763 HB-2237 HB-2145 HB-0618 HB-0618 HB-0544 HB-01348
CRO	HOUSE BILL: 204, 651, 1223, 1327, 1557, 2411 SENATE BILL: 67, 222, 226, 271, 556, 561, 570, 709, 720, 770, 10- HOUSE RESOLUTION: 52, 148, 153, 179 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 39 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 28 DSS, TOM REPRESENTATIVE (84TH DIST. REP) \$DOT — WIDENING OF US ROUTE 34	COW LISHAY 41, 1109 HB-0926 HB-2372 HB-0951 HB-1883 HB-1854 HB-2176 HB-0763 HB-2237 HB-2145 HB-0618 HB-0544 HB-1348 HB-1140
CRO	HOUSE BILL: 204, 651, 1223, 1327, 1557, 2411 SENATE BILL: 67, 222, 226, 271, 556, 561, 570, 709, 720, 770, 104 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 52, 148, 153, 179 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 39 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 28 DSS, TOM REPRESENTATIVE (84TH DIST. REP) \$DOT — WIDENING OF US ROUTE 34	COW LISHAY 41, 1109 HB-0926 HB-2372 HB-0951 HB-1883 HB-2176 HB-21763 HB-2237 HB-2145 HB-0618 HB-0544 HB-0544 HB-1140 HB-1140 HB-1140
CRO	HOUSE BILL: 204, 651, 1223, 1327, 1557, 2411 SENATE BILL: 67, 222, 226, 271, 556, 561, 570, 709, 720, 770, 104 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 52, 148, 153, 179 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 28 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 28 DSS, TOM REPRESENTATIVE (84TH DIST. REP) \$DOT—WIDENING OF US ROUTE 34	COW LISHAY 41, 1109 HB-0926 HB-2372 HB-0951 HB-1883 HB-1854 HB-2176 HB-2237 HB-2237 HB-2145 HB-0618 HB-0544 HB-1348 HB-1140 HB-1140 HB-1140 HB-1143 HB-1143 HB-1143 HB-1143
CRO	HOUSE BILL: 204, 651, 1223, 1327, 1557, 2411 SENATE BILL: 67, 222, 226, 271, 556, 561, 570, 709, 720, 770, 10- HOUSE RESOLUTION: 52, 148, 153, 179 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 39 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 28 DSS, TOM REPRESENTATIVE (84TH DIST. REP) \$DOT—WIDENING OF US ROUTE 34	HB-0926 HB-0926 HB-2372 HB-0951 HB-1883 HB-1883 HB-2176 HB-2176 HB-2145 HB-0188 HB-0188 HB-0188 HB-0188 HB-0188 HB-1140 HB-1140 HB-1123 HB-1123 HB-1123 HB-01712
CRO	HOUSE BILL: 204, 651, 1223, 1327, 1557, 2411 SENATE BILL: 67, 222, 226, 271, 556, 561, 570, 709, 720, 770, 10- HOUSE RESOLUTION: 52, 148, 153, 179 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 39 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 28 DSS, TOM REPRESENTATIVE (84TH DIST. REP) \$DOT — WIDENING OF US ROUTE 34	COW LISHAY 41, 1109 HB-0926 HB-2372 HB-0951 HB-1883 HB-1854 HB-2176 HB-2237 HB-2145 HB-0618 HB-0544 HB-1140 HB-1140 HB-1123 HB-0126 HB-01712 HB-01712 HB-01712 HB-0110
CRO	HOUSE BILL: 204, 651, 1223, 1327, 1557, 2411 SENATE BILL: 67, 222, 226, 271, 556, 561, 570, 709, 720, 770, 10- HOUSE RESOLUTION: 52, 148, 153, 179 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 39 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 28 DSS, TOM REPRESENTATIVE (84TH DIST. REP) \$DOT — WIDENING OF US ROUTE 34	COW LISHAY 41, 1109 HB-0926 HB-2372 HB-0951 HB-1883 HB-1854 HB-2176 HB-2145 HB-0618 HB-0544 HB-1140 HB-1140 HB-1123 HB-1123 HB-1123 HB-0712 HB-0712 HB-0413
CRO	HOUSE BILL: 204, 651, 1223, 1327, 1557, 2411 SENATE BILL: 67, 222, 226, 271, 556, 561, 570, 709, 720, 770, 10- HOUSE RESOLUTION: 52, 148, 153, 179 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 39 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 28 DSS, TOM REPRESENTATIVE (84TH DIST. REP) \$DOT — WIDENING OF US ROUTE 34	COW LISHAY 41, 1109 HB-0926 HB-2372 HB-0951 HB-1883 HB-1854 HB-2176 HB-2145 HB-0618 HB-0544 HB-0544 HB-1123 HB-1123 HB-1123 HB-1123 HB-0276 HB-0712 HB-0712 HB-1401 HB-0613 HB-0142

CROSS, IOM REPRESENTATIVE (841H DIST. REP)—Cont.	
CRIM CD—HABITUAL CRIM—TECH	HB-2233
CRIM CD—SEX OFFENDER—LOITERING	HR-0157
CRIM CD—UNLAWFUL USE WEAPONS	
CRIM CD—WEAPONS—TECHNICAL	HB-2020
CRIM PRO—ABSENT DEF—TECHNICAL	UD 2172
CRIM PRO-ABSENT DEF-TECHNICAL	пр-21/2
CRIM PRO-RGHT COMMUNICATE-TECH	HB-2144
DHS—HEALTHY FAMILY INITIATIVE	HR_1303
DIG THEADING TANKE INTRICT	IID-1303
ELEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE	HB-0639
ELEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE	HB-0672
ELECTION CD DRIMADIES	IID 0072
ELECTION CD—PRIMARIESEMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS	пв-0124
EMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS	HB-0617
EMERGNCY TELEPHN—TECHNICAL	UR 0646
EQUAL JUSTICE ASSISTANCE ACT	HB-0425
ETHICS—ST AGENCY—ST OFFICIALS	HR-2334
FELONIA MOLATIONE COLLONS	IID 2331
FELONY VIOLATIONS—SCHOOLS	HB-2431
HEALTH FACILITIES PROTECTION	HB-0850
HMO ACT—NOT EMPLOY PHYSICIAN	UD 0264
HMO ACT—NOT EMPLOT PHI SICIAN	ПБ-0304
INC TX—BOOKS—RECORDS—TECHNICAL	HB- 2115
INSURANCE CD—TECHNICAL	HR-2228
INTERPRETATION OF THE PROPERTY	IID 2220
INTERPRETER - DEFENDANT PAY	пв-0545
JUV CT-EVIDENCE-TECHNICAL	HB-1000
JUV CT-JUVENILE COURT RECORDS	UD 0077
JUV CI—JUVENILE COURT RECORDS	IID-09//
JUV CT-VENUE-TECHNICAL	HB- 1349
KENDALL FOREST PRESERVE—LAND	HR-1006
LIENS—COMMERCIAL LEASES	HB-1345.
LIMITED LIAB CO-APPLIC-TECH	HB-1125
LIQUOR CONTROL—TECHNICAL	UD 1955
LIQUOR CONTROL—TECHNICAL	110-1033
MANAGED CARE PATIENT RIGHTS	HB- 0603
MINIMUM WAGE—TRAINING WAGE	HR-0633
OPTOMETRICES IEMS	IID 0055
OPTOMETRISTS-LIENS	HB-2150
PAWNBROKERS—COMPUTER RECORDS	HB-2215
DOWED OF ATTY DELIANCE ACENCY	UD. 1564
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY	HB-1564
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCYPRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEES	HB-1483
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCYPRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEES	HB-1483
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCYPRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEESPREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY	HB-1483
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCYPRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEESPREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY PROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECH	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCYPRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEESPREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY PROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECH	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCYPRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEESPREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY PROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECH SCH CD—SUNSET ED PURPOSES TAX	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-2090
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCYPRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEESPREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITYPROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECHSCH CD—SUNSET ED PURPOSES TAXSCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-2090 HB-1778
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCYPRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEESPREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITYPROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECHSCH CD—SUNSET ED PURPOSES TAXSCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-2090 HB-1778
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCYPRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEESPREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITYPROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECHSCH CD—SUNSET ED PURPOSES TAXSCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-2090 HB-1778
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY PRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEES PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY PROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECH SCH CD—SUNSET ED PURPOSES TAX SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN TELECOM—CONSUMER CHOICE UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-2090 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0472
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY PRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEES PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY PROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECH SCH CD—SUNSET ED PURPOSES TAX SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN TELECOM—CONSUMER CHOICE UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN VEH CD—FIRE FIGHTER PLATE	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-2090 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0472
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY PRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEES PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY PROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECH SCH CD—SUNSET ED PURPOSES TAX SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN TELECOM—CONSUMER CHOICE UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN VEH CD—FIRE FIGHTER PLATE VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-2090 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0472 HB-0798
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY PRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEES PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY PROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECH SCH CD—SUNSET ED PURPOSES TAX SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN TELECOM—CONSUMER CHOICE UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN VEH CD—FIRE FIGHTER PLATE VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-2090 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0472 HB-0798
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY PRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEES PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY PROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECH SCH CD—SUNSET ED PURPOSES TAX SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN TELECOM—CONSUMER CHOICE UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN VEH CD—FIRE FIGHTER PLATE VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-2090 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0472 HB-0798
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY PRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEES PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY PROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECH SCH CD—SUNSET ED PURPOSES TAX SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN TELECOM—CONSUMER CHOICE UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN VEH CD—FIRE FIGHTER PLATE VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED HOUSE BILL: 379, 593, 851, 1680	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-2090 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0472 HB-0798
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY PRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEES PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY PROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECH SCH CD—SUNSET ED PURPOSES TAX SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN TELECOM—CONSUMER CHOICE UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN VEH CD—FIRE FIGHTER PLATE VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED HOUSE BILL: 379, 593, 851, 1680	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-2090 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0472 HB-0798
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-2090 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0472 HB-0798
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-2090 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0472 HB-0798
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY PRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEES PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY PROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECH SCH CD—SUNSET ED PURPOSES TAX SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN TELECOM—CONSUMER CHOICE UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN VEH CD—FIRE FIGHTER PLATE VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED HOUSE BILL: 379, 593, 851, 1680 SENATE BILL: 363, 382, 417, 433, 516, 587, 952, 1000, 1019 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 91, 205 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 10	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-2090 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0472 HB-0798
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY PRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEES PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY PROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECH SCH CD—SUNSET ED PURPOSES TAX SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN TELECOM—CONSUMER CHOICE UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN VEH CD—FIRE FIGHTER PLATE VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED HOUSE BILL: 379, 593, 851, 1680 SENATE BILL: 363, 382, 417, 433, 516, 587, 952, 1000, 1019 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 91, 205 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 10	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-2090 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0472 HB-0798
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-2090 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0472 HB-0798
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1724 HB-1290 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0798 HB-0287 HB-0287
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-2090 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0472 HB-0287 HB-0287
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY PRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEES PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY PROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECH SCH CD—SUNSET ED PURPOSES TAX SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN TELECOM—CONSUMER CHOICE UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN VEH CD—FIRE FIGHTER PLATE VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED HOUSE BILL: 379, 593, 851, 1680 SENATE BILL: 379, 593, 851, 1680 SENATE BILL: 363, 382, 417, 433, 516, 587, 952, 1000, 1019 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 91, 205 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 10 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 CROTTY, M. MAGGIE REPRESENTATIVE (35TH DIST. DEM) \$SUPP—OCE—TOLL HWY AUTHORITY	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-2090 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0798 HB-0287 HB-0287
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-2090 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0798 HB-0287 HB-0287
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-2090 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0798 HB-0287 HB-0287
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-2090 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0798 HB-0287 HB-0287 HB-0287
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-2090 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0798 HB-0287 HB-0287 HB-0287
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1724 HB-2090 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0472 HB-0287 HB-0287 HB-2349 HB-2024 HB-2031 HB-2031
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1729 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0798 HB-0287 BY CROSS HB-2349 HB-2024 HB-2025 HB-2025
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY PRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEES PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY PROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECH SCH CD—SUNSET ED PURPOSES TAX SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN TELECOM—CONSUMER CHOICE UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN VEH CD—FIRE FIGHTER PLATE VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED HOUSE BILL: 363, 382, 417, 433, 516, 587, 952, 1000, 1019 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 91, 205 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 10 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 CROTTY, M. MAGGIE REPRESENTATIVE (35TH DIST. DEM) \$SUPP—OCE—TOLL HWY AUTHORITY CD CORR—GOOD TIME CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED DOM BATTERY CRIM CD—DEFACEMENT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—PRIMA FACIE—TECH	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0798 HB-0287 HB-2349 HB-2024 HB-2021 HB-2029
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-2090 HB-0865 HB-0472 HB-0287 HB-0287 HB-2031 HB-2024 HB-2029 HB-2029 HB-2023 HB-2023
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-2090 HB-0865 HB-0472 HB-0287 HB-0287 HB-2031 HB-2024 HB-2029 HB-2029 HB-2023 HB-2023
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-19090 HB-0865 HB-0472 HB-0798 HB-0287 HB-0287 HB-2024 HB-2024 HB-2025 HB-2025 HB-152 HB-0152 HB-0135
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1724 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0472 HB-0287 HB-0287 HB-2349 HB-2024 HB-2029 HB-1035 HB-0135 HB-0135 HB-1031
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1724 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0472 HB-0287 HB-0287 HB-2349 HB-2024 HB-2029 HB-1035 HB-0135 HB-0135 HB-1031
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY PRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEES PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY PROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECH SCH CD—SUNSET ED PURPOSES TAX SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN TELECOM—CONSUMER CHOICE UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN VEH CD—FIRE FIGHTER PLATE VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED HOUSE BILL: 363, 382, 417, 433, 516, 587, 952, 1000, 1019 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 10 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 CROTTY, M. MAGGIE REPRESENTATIVE (35TH DIST. DEM) \$SUPP—OCE—TOLL HWY AUTHORITY CD CORR—GOOD TIME CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED DOM BATTERY CRIM CD—DEFACEMENT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—PRIMA FACIE—TECH CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN EXPENSES PRO ELEC CD—CANDIDATE—TECHNICAL ELECTRICITY LOWER RATE FEB 1	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0472 HB-0887 HB-0887 HB-0287 HB-2349 HB-2024 HB-2025 HB-2023 HB-132 HB-152 HB-152 HB-10152 HB-0152 HB-0153
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY PRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEES PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY PROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECH SCH CD—SUNSET ED PURPOSES TAX SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN TELECOM—CONSUMER CHOICE UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN VEH CD—FIRE FIGHTER PLATE VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED HOUSE BILL: 363, 382, 417, 433, 516, 587, 952, 1000, 1019 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 91, 205 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 CROTTY, M. MAGGIE REPRESENTATIVE (35TH DIST. DEM) \$SUPP—OCE—TOLL HWY AUTHORITY CD CORR—GOOD TIME CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED DOM BATTERY CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED DOM BATTERY CRIM CD—PRIMA FACIE—TECH CRIM CD—PRIMA FACIE—TECH CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN EXPENSES PRO ELEC CD—CANDIDATE—TECHNICAL ELECTRICITY LOWER RATE FEB 1 EPA—INCINERATORS—MONITOR	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1724 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0472 HB-0798 HB-0287 HB-2349 HB-2024 HB-2024 HB-2025 HB-2023 HB-1267
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY PRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEES PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY PROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECH SCH CD—SUNSET ED PURPOSES TAX SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN TELECOM—CONSUMER CHOICE UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN VEH CD—FIRE FIGHTER PLATE VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED HOUSE BILL: 363, 382, 417, 433, 516, 587, 952, 1000, 1019 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 91, 205 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 10 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 CROTTY, M. MAGGIE REPRESENTATIVE (35TH DIST. DEM) \$SUPP—OCE—TOLL HWY AUTHORITY CD CORR—GOOD TIME CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE CRIM CD—AGG RAVATED DOM BATTERY CRIM CD—DEFACEMENT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—PRIMA FACIE—TECH CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN EXPENSES PRO ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN EXPENSES PRO ELEC CD—CANDIDATE—TECHNICAL ELECTRICITY LOWER RATE FEB 1 EPA—INCINERATORS—MONITOR FAIL TO PAY TX—DRIVERS LICENSE	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-1909 HB-0865 HB-0472 HB-0798 HB-0287 HB-0287 HB-2024 HB-2021 HB-2025 HB-2023 HB-152 HB-152 HB-152 HB-2021
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY PRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEES PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY PROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECH SCH CD—SUNSET ED PURPOSES TAX SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN TELECOM—CONSUMER CHOICE UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN VEH CD—FIRE FIGHTER PLATE VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED HOUSE BILL: 363, 382, 417, 433, 516, 587, 952, 1000, 1019 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 91, 205 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 10 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 CROTTY, M. MAGGIE REPRESENTATIVE (35TH DIST. DEM) \$SUPP—OCE—TOLL HWY AUTHORITY CD CORR—GOOD TIME CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE CRIM CD—AGG RAVATED DOM BATTERY CRIM CD—DEFACEMENT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—PRIMA FACIE—TECH CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN EXPENSES PRO ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN EXPENSES PRO ELEC CD—CANDIDATE—TECHNICAL ELECTRICITY LOWER RATE FEB 1 EPA—INCINERATORS—MONITOR FAIL TO PAY TX—DRIVERS LICENSE	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-1909 HB-0865 HB-0472 HB-0798 HB-0287 HB-0287 HB-2024 HB-2021 HB-2025 HB-2023 HB-152 HB-152 HB-152 HB-2021
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY PRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEES PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY PROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECH SCH CD—SUNSET ED PURPOSES TAX SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN TELECOM—CONSUMER CHOICE UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN VEH CD—FIRE FIGHTER PLATE VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED HOUSE BILL: 363, 382, 417, 433, 516, 587, 952, 1000, 1019 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 91, 205 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 10 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 CROTTY, M. MAGGIE REPRESENTATIVE (35TH DIST. DEM) \$SUPP—OCE—TOLL HWY AUTHORITY CD CORR—GOOD TIME CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED DOM BATTERY CRIM CD—PRIMA FACIE—TECH CRIM CD—PRIMA FACIE—TECH CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN EXPENSES PRO ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN EXPENSES EXPO ELEC CD—CAMPAICA ELEC CD—	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1124 HB-19090 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0798 HB-0287 HB-0287 HB-2024 HB-2024 HB-2025 HB-10152 HB-10152 HB-2021 HB-2021 HB-2021 HB-2031 HB-1703
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY PRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEES PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY PROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECH SCH CD—SUNSET ED PURPOSES TAX SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN TELECOM—CONSUMER CHOICE UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN VEH CD—FIRE FIGHTER PLATE VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED HOUSE BILL: 363, 382, 417, 433, 516, 587, 952, 1000, 1019 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 91, 205 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 10 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 CROTTY, M. MAGGIE REPRESENTATIVE (35TH DIST. DEM) \$SUPP—OCE—TOLL HWY AUTHORITY CD CORR—GOOD TIME CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED DOM BATTERY CRIM CD—DEFACEMENT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—PRIMA FACIE—TECH CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN EXPENSES PRO ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN EXPENSES PRO ELEC CD—CANDIDATE—TECHNICAL ELECTRICITY LOWER RATE FEB 1 EPA—INCINERATORS—MONITOR FAIL TO PAY TX—DRIVERS LICENSE FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE ACT	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1724 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0472 HB-0798 HB-0287 HB-2089 HB-2024 HB-2021 HB-2023 HB-1052 HB-1267 HB-135 HB-2433 HB-1267 HB-1703
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY PRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEES PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY PROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECH SCH CD—SUNSET ED PURPOSES TAX SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN TELECOM—CONSUMER CHOICE UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN VEH CD—FIRE FIGHTER PLATE VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED HOUSE BILL: 363, 382, 417, 433, 516, 587, 952, 1000, 1019 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 91, 205 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 10 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 CROTTY, M. MAGGIE REPRESENTATIVE (35TH DIST. DEM) \$SUPP—OCE—TOLL HWY AUTHORITY CD CORR—GOOD TIME CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED DOM BATTERY CRIM CD—DEFACEMENT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—PRIMA FACIE—TECH CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN EXPENSES PRO ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN EXPENSES PRO ELEC CD—CANDIDATE—TECHNICAL ELECTRICITY LOWER RATE FEB 1 EPA—INCINERATORS—MONITOR FAIL TO PAY TX—DRIVERS LICENSE FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE ACT	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1724 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0472 HB-0798 HB-0287 HB-2089 HB-2024 HB-2021 HB-2023 HB-1052 HB-1267 HB-135 HB-2433 HB-1267 HB-1703
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY PRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEES PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY PROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECH SCH CD—SUNSET ED PURPOSES TAX SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN TELECOM—CONSUMER CHOICE UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN VEH CD—FIRE FIGHTER PLATE VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED HOUSE BILL: 363, 382, 417, 433, 516, 587, 952, 1000, 1019 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 91, 205 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 10 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 CROTTY, M. MAGGIE REPRESENTATIVE (35TH DIST. DEM) \$SUPP—OCE—TOLL HWY AUTHORITY CD CORR—GOOD TIME CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED DOM BATTERY CRIM CD—DEFACEMENT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—PRIMA FACIE—TECH CRIM CD—PRIMA FACIE—TECH CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN EXPENSES PRO ELEC CD—CANDIDATE—TECHNICAL ELECTRICITY LOWER RATE FEB 1 EPA—INCINERATORS—MONITOR FAIL TO PAY TX—DRIVERS LICENSE FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE ACT FLEX—TIME RIGHTS ACT HOME CARE WORKER BKGRD CHK	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1724 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0472 HB-0798 HB-0287 HB-0287 HB-2349 HB-2024 HB-2024 HB-2021 HB-1052 HB-1155 HB-1672 HB-1703 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-1704 HB-1704 HB-1704
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY PRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEES PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY PROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECH SCH CD—SUNSET ED PURPOSES TAX SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN TELECOM—CONSUMER CHOICE UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN VEH CD—FIRE FIGHTER PLATE VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED HOUSE BILL: 363, 382, 417, 433, 516, 587, 952, 1000, 1019 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 91, 205 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 10 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 CROTTY, M. MAGGIE REPRESENTATIVE (35TH DIST. DEM) \$SUPP—OCE—TOLL HWY AUTHORITY CD CORR—GOOD TIME CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED DOM BATTERY CRIM CD—DEFACEMENT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—PRIMA FACIE—TECH CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN EXPENSES PRO ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN EXPENSES PRO ELEC CD—CANDIDATE—TECHNICAL ELECTRICITY LOWER RATE FEB 1 EPA—INCINERATORS—MONITOR FAIL TO PAY TX—DRIVERS LICENSE FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE ACT FLEX—TIME RIGHTS ACT HOME CARE WORKER BKGRD CHK. INC TX—COLL SAVINGS—EXEMPT	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1724 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0472 HB-0798 HB-0287 HB-2349 HB-2024 HB-2024 HB-2013 HB-2023 HB-10152 HB-1358 HB-1438 HB-1704 HB-1704 HB-1704 HB-1704 HB-1704 HB-1458
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY PRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEES PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY PROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECH SCH CD—SUNSET ED PURPOSES TAX SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN TELECOM—CONSUMER CHOICE UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN VEH CD—FIRE FIGHTER PLATE VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED HOUSE BILL: 363, 382, 417, 433, 516, 587, 952, 1000, 1019 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 91, 205 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 10 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 CROTTY, M. MAGGIE REPRESENTATIVE (35TH DIST. DEM) \$SUPP—OCE—TOLL HWY AUTHORITY CD CORR—GOOD TIME CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE CRIM CD—AGG RAVATED DOM BATTERY CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED DOM BATTERY CRIM CD—PRIMA FACIE—TECH CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN EXPENSES PRO ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN EXPENSES PRO ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN EXPENSES PRO ELEC CD—CANDIDATE—TECHNICAL ELECTRICITY LOWER RATE FEB 1 EPA—INCINERATORS—MONITOR FAIL TO PAY TX—DRIVERS LICENSE FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE ACT FLEX—TIME RIGHTS ACT HOME CARE WORKER BKGRD CHK INC TX—COLL SAVINGS—EXEMPT METRO WTR DIST—DSCHGE WASTE	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1724 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0472 HB-0798 HB-0287 HB-2349 HB-2024 HB-2024 HB-2025 HB-2029 HB-1752 HB-1752 HB-1752 HB-1753 HB-12433 HB-12433 HB-12433 HB-12433 HB-14434 HB-1458 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-1704 HB-1458 HB-0401 HB-0401
POWER OF ATTY—RELIANCE—AGENCY PRETRIAL SERVICES—EMPLOYEES PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY PROBATE—LIM PARTNERSHIP—TECH SCH CD—SUNSET ED PURPOSES TAX SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN TELECOM—CONSUMER CHOICE UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN VEH CD—FIRE FIGHTER PLATE VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED HOUSE BILL: 363, 382, 417, 433, 516, 587, 952, 1000, 1019 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 91, 205 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 10 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 CROTTY, M. MAGGIE REPRESENTATIVE (35TH DIST. DEM) \$SUPP—OCE—TOLL HWY AUTHORITY CD CORR—GOOD TIME CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED DOM BATTERY CRIM CD—DEFACEMENT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—PRIMA FACIE—TECH CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN EXPENSES PRO ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN EXPENSES PRO ELEC CD—CANDIDATE—TECHNICAL ELECTRICITY LOWER RATE FEB 1 EPA—INCINERATORS—MONITOR FAIL TO PAY TX—DRIVERS LICENSE FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE ACT FLEX—TIME RIGHTS ACT HOME CARE WORKER BKGRD CHK. INC TX—COLL SAVINGS—EXEMPT	HB-1483 HB-0724 HB-1724 HB-1778 HB-0865 HB-0472 HB-0798 HB-0287 HB-2349 HB-2024 HB-2024 HB-2025 HB-2029 HB-1752 HB-1752 HB-1752 HB-1753 HB-12433 HB-12433 HB-12433 HB-12433 HB-14434 HB-1458 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-1704 HB-1458 HB-0401 HB-0401

CROTT, M. MAGGIE REPRESENTATIVE (351 H DIST. DEM)	**************************************
PROP TX—SR CIT ASSES—62—CPI	НВ-0317
PROP TX—SR CIT EXEMPT—ILLNESS	HB-0381
PROP TX—SR EXEMPTION—FILING RVRBOAT—INCREASE WAGER TAX—EAF	HB-1513
RVPROAT_INCREASE WAGER TAY_EAE	HR-2220
SCH CD—SPC ED—TECHNICAL	IID 2022
SCHOOLS PERPENDENT PRESIDENT	ПВ-2022
SCHOOLS—PAPERWORK REDUCTION	HB-1642
STATE EMPLOYEE GIFT BAN	HB-2324
TOLL HWY ACT—APPROPRIATIONS	HR-2321
TOXIC AIR CONTAMINANTS—FEE	
TOXIC AIR CONTAMINANTS—FEE	ПВ-2100
TXPYR BILL RTS—BURDEN PROOF	HB- 0021
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	BY CROTTY
HOUSE BILL: 46, 64, 70, 140, 143, 149, 314, 635, 1074, 1512,	
SENATE BILL: 8, 164, 213, 245, 396, 475, 548, 715, 791, 918,	1001
	1001
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 168, 278	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24	
CURRIE, BARBARA FLYNN REPRESENTATIVE (25TH DIST.)	DEM)
\$EPA—GREAT LAKES PROT FUND	НВ-2335
\$GRANT-DCCA-PROMOTE CANAL	
*CURP + CINC POEC PRI PHO	IID-2014
\$SUPP-AGING-DCFS-DPH-DHS	
AUTO LEASING TAX	НВ-2333
AUTOMATIC TELLERS—FEE DISCLOSU	HB-0074
BANKING ACT—TECHNICAL	HR-2277
CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM	11D-22//
CD CORK—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM	НВ-244 /
CHILD SUPPORT ENFORCMNT—TECH	
CHILD SUPPORT—ATTORNEY GENERAL	HB-2359
CLERK FEE-NON-SUBSTANTIVE RESO	HR-0229
CLINICAL SOC WORK—SUNSET	
CLINICAL SOC WORK—SUNSEI	HB-0427
CONDO ACT-LIABILITY INS-ESCROW	НВ-1262
CONSUMER INSURANCE BOARD ACT	HB- 1149
CRIM CD—DEATH PENALTY	НВ-2291
CRIM PRO—EXECUTE DEATH SENT	HR-2110
CRIM PRO—FORENSIC DNA TESTING	НВ-2138
CURRENCY XCHNG TX SERV—TECH	НВ-2278
CURRENCY XCHNG TX SERV—TECH DCFS—DCORR—DELINQUENT MINORS	HB-1822
DEPT HUMAN SERVCS-PURPOSE-TECH	HR-2129
DHS-WIC-LACTATION SUPPORT	UD 0610
DIS-WIC-LACIATION SUPPORT	пр-0019
DISTRIBUTE INFO—FEE—NEWS MEDIA	
	HB- 1027
DOMESTIC VIOLENCE—FIREARM	HB-1027 HB-2153
DOMESTIC VIOLENCE—FIREARMDPA—MANAGD CARF—ADMINISTRATN	HB-2153
DPA-MANAGD CARE-ADMINISTRATN	HB-2153 HB-0775
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN ELECTION CODE—TECH—I D CARDS	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-2128
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN ELECTION CODE—TECH—I D CARDS EMS BOARD—OPEN MTGS—CONFID	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-2128 HB-0274
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN ELECTION CODE—TECH—I D CARDS EMS BOARD—OPEN MTGS—CONFID EVICTION—DRUG RELATD—PROCEDURE	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-2128 HB-0274 HB-2030
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN ELECTION CODE—TECH—I D CARDS EMS BOARD—OPEN MTGS—CONFID EVICTION—DRUG RELATD—PROCEDURE	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-2128 HB-0274 HB-2030
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN ELECTION CODE—TECH—I D CARDS EMS BOARD—OPEN MTGS—CONFID EVICTION—DRUG RELATD—PROCEDURE FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE ACT	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-2128 HB-0274 HB-2030 HB-1703
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN ELECTION CODE—TECH—I D CARDS EMS BOARD—OPEN MTGS—CONFID EVICTION—DRUG RELATD—PROCEDURE FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE ACT FLEX—TIME RIGHTS ACT	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-2128 HB-0274 HB-1703 HB-1703
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN ELECTION CODE—TECH—I D CARDS EMS BOARD—OPEN MTGS—CONFID EVICTION—DRUG RELATD—PROCEDURE FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE ACT FLEX—TIME RIGHTS ACT FOI & COURTS—NO DELEGATION	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-2128 HB-0274 HB-2030 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-0800
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-2128 HB-0274 HB-2030 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-0800 HB-2160
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-2128 HB-0274 HB-2030 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-0800 HB-2160 HB-2326
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-2128 HB-0274 HB-2030 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-0800 HB-2160 HB-2326
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-2128 HB-0274 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-1828
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-2128 HB-0274 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-1826 HB-2160 HB-1828 HB-1828
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-0775 HB-128 HB-0274 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-1800 HB-2160 HB-2326 HB-1828 HB-2180 HB-1302
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN ELECTION CODE—TECH—I D CARDS EMS BOARD—OPEN MTGS—CONFID EVICTION—DRUG RELATD—PROCEDURE FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE ACT FLEX—TIME RIGHTS ACT FOI & COURTS—NO DELEGATION FORENSIC TESTING—TECHNICAL FOSTER PARENTS—CONFIDENTIALTY HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS HEALTH MAINTENANCE ORG—TECH HEALTHY START INS PLAN ACT HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-0775 HB-2128 HB-2030 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-0800 HB-2160 HB-2326 HB-1828 HB-1802 HB-1302 HB-1302
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN ELECTION CODE—TECH—I D CARDS EMS BOARD—OPEN MTGS—CONFID EVICTION—DRUG RELATD—PROCEDURE FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE ACT FLEX—TIME RIGHTS ACT FOI & COURTS—NO DELEGATION FORENSIC TESTING—TECHNICAL FOSTER PARENTS—CONFIDENTIALTY HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS HEALTH MAINTENANCE ORG—TECH HEALTHY START INS PLAN ACT HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-0775 HB-2128 HB-2030 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-0800 HB-2160 HB-2326 HB-1828 HB-1802 HB-1302 HB-1302
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN ELECTION CODE—TECH—I D CARDS EMS BOARD—OPEN MTGS—CONFID EVICTION—DRUG RELATD—PROCEDURE FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE ACT FLEX—TIME RIGHTS ACT FOI & COURTS—NO DELEGATION FORENSIC TESTING—TECHNICAL FOSTER PARENTS—CONFIDENTIALTY HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS HEALTH MAINTENANCE ORG—TECH HEALTHY START INS PLAN ACT HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM HYPO SYRINGES—NEEDLE EXCHANGE	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-0775 HB-2128 HB-2030 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-0800 HB-2160 HB-2326 HB-1828 HB-1828 HB-1302 HB-1302 HB-10686
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN ELECTION CODE—TECH—I D CARDS EMS BOARD—OPEN MTGS—CONFID EVICTION—DRUG RELATD—PROCEDURE FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE ACT FOI & COURTS—NO DELEGATION FORENSIC TESTING—TECHNICAL FOSTER PARENTS—CONFIDENTIALTY HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS HEALTH MAINTENANCE ORG—TECH HEALTHY START INS PLAN ACT HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM HYPO SYRINGES—NEEDLE EXCHANGE INC TX—NANNY TX—ANNUAL FILING	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-0775 HB-2128 HB-0274 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-1800 HB-2160 HB-2326 HB-1828 HB-180 HB-180 HB-180 HB-180 HB-180 HB-0686
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN ELECTION CODE—TECH—I D CARDS EMS BOARD—OPEN MTGS—CONFID EVICTION—DRUG RELATD—PROCEDURE FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE ACT FOI & COURTS—NO DELEGATION FORENSIC TESTING—TECHNICAL FOSTER PARENTS—CONFIDENTIALTY HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS HEALTH MAINTENANCE ORG—TECH HEALTHY START INS PLAN ACT HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM HYPO SYRINGES—NEEDLE EXCHANGE INC TX—NANNY TX—ANNUAL FILING	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-0775 HB-2128 HB-0274 HB-2030 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-1800 HB-2326 HB-1828 HB-1828 HB-1809 HB-0686 HB-0981 HB-1721
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-0775 HB-12128 HB-0274 HB-2030 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-1800 HB-2160 HB-2326 HB-1828 HB-1828 HB-1302 HB-1302 HB-0981 HB-0981 HB-1721 HB-2363
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN ELECTION CODE—TECH—I D CARDS EMS BOARD—OPEN MTGS—CONFID EVICTION—DRUG RELATD—PROCEDURE FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE ACT FOI & COURTS—NO DELEGATION FORENSIC TESTING—TECHNICAL FOSTER PARENTS—CONFIDENTIALTY HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS HEALTH MAINTENANCE ORG—TECH HEALTHY START INS PLAN ACT HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM HYPO SYRINGES—NEEDLE EXCHANGE INC TX—NANNY TX—ANNUAL FILING	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-0775 HB-12128 HB-0274 HB-2030 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-1800 HB-2160 HB-2326 HB-1828 HB-1828 HB-1302 HB-1302 HB-0981 HB-0981 HB-1721 HB-2363
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN ELECTION CODE—TECH—I D CARDS EMS BOARD—OPEN MTGS—CONFID EVICTION—DRUG RELATD—PROCEDURE FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE ACT FLEX—TIME RIGHTS ACT FOI & COURTS—NO DELEGATION FORENSIC TESTING—TECHNICAL FOSTER PARENTS—CONFIDENTIALTY HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS HEALTH MAINTENANCE ORG—TECH HEALTHY START INS PLAN ACT HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM HYPO SYRINGES—NEEDLE EXCHANGE INC TX—NANNY TX—ANNUAL FILING INC TX—NET INCOME—TECHNICAL INC TX—SALES FACTOR—SUNSET INS—PROSTATE CANCER SCREENING	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-0775 HB-12128 HB-0274 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-1800 HB-2160 HB-2326 HB-1828 HB-1828 HB-1809 HB-1302 HB-0866 HB-0981 HB-1721 HB-1721 HB-1909
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-0775 HB-1228 HB-1224 HB-2030 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-1800 HB-2160 HB-2326 HB-2326 HB-1802 HB-1802 HB-1909 HB-2363 HB-1909 HB-1909 HB-1909 HB-2322
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN ELECTION CODE—TECH—I D CARDS EMS BOARD—OPEN MTGS—CONFID EVICTION—DRUG RELATD—PROCEDURE FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE ACT FLEX—TIME RIGHTS ACT FOI & COURTS—NO DELEGATION FORENSIC TESTING—TECHNICAL FOSTER PARENTS—CONFIDENTIALTY HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS HEALTH MAINTENANCE ORG—TECH HEALTHY START INS PLAN ACT HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM HYPO SYRINGES—NEEDLE EXCHANGE INC TX—NANNY TX—ANNUAL FILING INC TX—NET INCOME—TECHNICAL INC TX—SALES FACTOR—SUNSET INS—PROSTATE CANCER SCREENING INSURANCE LICENSE EXAMS JOINT SIMPLIFIED DISSOLUTION	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-0775 HB-2128 HB-20274 HB-2030 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-1800 HB-2160 HB-2326 HB-2326 HB-1802 HB-1802 HB-1802 HB-1909 HB-981 HB-1721 HB-2363 HB-1909 HB-1909 HB-1909 HB-1612
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN ELECTION CODE—TECH—I D CARDS EMS BOARD—OPEN MTGS—CONFID EVICTION—DRUG RELATD—PROCEDURE	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-0775 HB-0274 HB-2030 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-1800 HB-2160 HB-2326 HB-1828 HB-1828 HB-1809 HB-1721 HB-0886 HB-0981 HB-1721 HB-1721 HB-2363 HB-1909 HB-1909 HB-2322 HB-1612 HB-1612
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN ELECTION CODE—TECH—I D CARDS EMS BOARD—OPEN MTGS—CONFID EVICTION—DRUG RELATD—PROCEDURE FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE ACT FLEX—TIME RIGHTS ACT FOI & COURTS—NO DELEGATION FORENSIC TESTING—TECHNICAL FOSTER PARENTS—CONFIDENTIALTY HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS HEALTH MAINTENANCE ORG—TECH HEALTHY START INS PLAN ACT HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM HYPO SYRINGES—NEEDLE EXCHANGE INC TX—NANNY TX—ANNUAL FILING INC TX—NET INCOME—TECHNICAL INC TX—SALES FACTOR—SUNSET INS—PROSTATE CANCER SCREENING INSURANCE LICENSE EXAMS JOINT SIMPLIFIED DISSOLUTION MEDCAID—MANAGD CARE EVALUATION MEDCAID—MANAGD CARE EVALUATION	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-0775 HB-12128 HB-0274 HB-2030 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-1800 HB-2160 HB-2326 HB-1828 HB-1828 HB-1802 HB-1721 HB-0866 HB-1721 HB-2363 HB-1909 HB-1909 HB-0780 HB-0774
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN ELECTION CODE—TECH—I D CARDS EMS BOARD—OPEN MTGS—CONFID EVICTION—DRUG RELATD—PROCEDURE FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE ACT FLEX—TIME RIGHTS ACT FOI & COURTS—NO DELEGATION FORENSIC TESTING—TECHNICAL FOSTER PARENTS—CONFIDENTIALTY HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS HEALTH MAINTENANCE ORG—TECH HEALTHY START INS PLAN ACT HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM HYPO SYRINGES—NEEDLE EXCHANGE INC TX—NANNY TX—ANNUAL FILING INC TX—NET INCOME—TECHNICAL INC TX—SALES FACTOR—SUNSET INS—PROSTATE CANCER SCREENING INSURANCE LICENSE EXAMS JOINT SIMPLIFIED DISSOLUTION MEDCAID—MANAGD CARE EVALUATION MEDCAID—MANAGD CARE EVALUATION	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-0775 HB-12128 HB-0274 HB-2030 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-1800 HB-2160 HB-2326 HB-1828 HB-1828 HB-1802 HB-1721 HB-0866 HB-1721 HB-2363 HB-1909 HB-1909 HB-0780 HB-0774
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN ELECTION CODE—TECH—I D CARDS EMS BOARD—OPEN MTGS—CONFID EVICTION—DRUG RELATD—PROCEDURE FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE ACT FLEX—TIME RIGHTS ACT FOI & COURTS—NO DELEGATION FORENSIC TESTING—TECHNICAL FOSTER PARENTS—CONFIDENTIALTY HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS HEALTH MAINTENANCE ORG—TECH HEALTHY START INS PLAN ACT HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM HYPO SYRINGES—NEEDLE EXCHANGE INC TX—NANNY TX—ANNUAL FILING INC TX—NET INCOME—TECHNICAL INC TX—SALES FACTOR—SUNSET INS—PROSTATE CANCER SCREENING INSURANCE LICENSE EXAMS JOINT SIMPLIFIED DISSOLUTION MEDCAID—MANAGD CARE EVALUATION MEDCAID—MANAGD CARE ROUNDTABL	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-0775 HB-12128 HB-0274 HB-2030 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-1800 HB-2160 HB-2326 HB-1828 HB-1828 HB-1828 HB-1829 HB-1721 HB-0781 HB-1721
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN ELECTION CODE—TECH—I D CARDS EMS BOARD—OPEN MTGS—CONFID EVICTION—DRUG RELATD—PROCEDURE FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE ACT FLEX—TIME RIGHTS ACT FOI & COURTS—NO DELEGATION FORENSIC TESTING—TECHNICAL FOSTER PARENTS—CONFIDENTIALTY HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS HEALTH MAINTENANCE ORG—TECH HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM HYPO SYRINGES—NEEDLE EXCHANGE INC TX—NANNY TX—ANNUAL FILING INC TX—NANNY TX—ANNUAL FILING INC TX—SALES FACTOR—SUNSET INS—PROSTATE CANCER SCREENING INSURANCE LICENSE EXAMS JOINT SIMPLIFIED DISSOLUTION MEDCAID—MANAGD CARE EVALUATION MEDCAID—MANAGD CARE ROUNDTABL MEDICAID—MANAGD CARE ROUNDTABL MEDICAID—MANAGD CARE ROUNDTABL	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-0775 HB-12128 HB-0274 HB-2030 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-1800 HB-2160 HB-2326 HB-1828 HB-2180 HB-1302 HB-1302 HB-1086 HB-1909 HB-1721 HB-2363 HB-1909 HB-1909 HB-1612 HB-0780 HB-0774 HB-0782 HB-0785
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN ELECTION CODE—TECH—I D CARDS EMS BOARD—OPEN MTGS—CONFID EVICTION—DRUG RELATD—PROCEDURE FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE ACT FLEX—TIME RIGHTS ACT FOI & COURTS—NO DELEGATION FORENSIC TESTING—TECHNICAL FOSTER PARENTS—CONFIDENTIALTY HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS HEALTH MAINTENANCE ORG—TECH HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM HYPO SYRINGES—NEEDLE EXCHANGE INC TX—NANNY TX—ANNUAL FILING INC TX—NANNY TX—ANNUAL FILING INC TX—SALES FACTOR—SUNSET INS—PROSTATE CANCER SCREENING INSURANCE LICENSE EXAMS JOINT SIMPLIFIED DISSOLUTION MEDCAID—MANAGD CARE EVALUATION MEDICAID—MANAGD CARE ROUNDTABL MEDICAID—MANAGED CARE ROUNDTABL MEDICAID—MANAGED CARE AUDIT MEDICAID—MANAGED CARE ENTITY	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-0775 HB-12128 HB-0274 HB-2030 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-1800 HB-2160 HB-2326 HB-1828 HB-1828 HB-1828 HB-180 HB-1702 HB-180 HB-1709 HB-2059 HB-0686 HB-0981 HB-1909 HB-1909 HB-1612 HB-0780 HB-0780 HB-0782 HB-0785 HB-0785
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN ELECTION CODE—TECH—I D CARDS EMS BOARD—OPEN MTGS—CONFID EVICTION—DRUG RELATD—PROCEDURE FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE ACT FLEX—TIME RIGHTS ACT FOI & COURTS—NO DELEGATION FORENSIC TESTING—TECHNICAL FOSTER PARENTS—CONFIDENTIALTY HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS HEALTH MAINTENANCE ORG—TECH HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM HYPO SYRINGES—NEEDLE EXCHANGE INC TX—NANNY TX—ANNUAL FILING INC TX—NANNY TX—ANNUAL FILING INC TX—SALES FACTOR—SUNSET. INS—PROSTATE CANCER SCREENING INSURANCE LICENSE EXAMS JOINT SIMPLIFIED DISSOLUTION MEDCAID—MANAGD CARE EVALUATION MEDICAID—MANAGD CARE AUDIT MEDICAID—MANAGED CARE AUDIT MEDICAID—MANAGED CARE ENTITY MEDICAID—MANAGED CARE ENTITY MEDICAID—MANAGED CARE ENTITY	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-0775 HB-1228 HB-0274 HB-2030 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-1800 HB-2160 HB-2326 HB-2326 HB-1828 HB-1802 HB-1802 HB-1705 HB-1809 HB-1721 HB-2363 HB-1909 HB-1909 HB-1612 HB-0780 HB-0780 HB-0782 HB-0785 HB-0781 HB-0779
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN ELECTION CODE—TECH—I D CARDS EMS BOARD—OPEN MTGS—CONFID EVICTION—DRUG RELATD—PROCEDURE FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE ACT FLEX—TIME RIGHTS ACT FOI & COURTS—NO DELEGATION FORENSIC TESTING—TECHNICAL FOSTER PARENTS—CONFIDENTIALTY HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS HEALTH MAINTENANCE ORG—TECH HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM HYPO SY RINGES—NEEDLE EXCHANGE INC TX—NANNY TX—ANNUAL FILING INC TX—NET INCOME—TECHNICAL INC TX—SALES FACTOR—SUNSET. INS—PROSTATE CANCER SCREENING INSURANCE LICENSE EXAMS JOINT SIMPLIFIED DISSOLUTION MEDCAID—MANAGD CARE EVALUATION MEDCAID—MANAGD CARE ROUNDTABL MEDICAID—MANAGED CARE ROUNDTABL MEDICAID—MANAGED CARE ROUNDTABL MEDICAID—MANAGED CARE ENTITY MEDICAID—MANAGED CARE ENTITY MEDICAID—MANAGED CARE ENTITY MEDICAID—MANAGED CARE—MD PAYMT	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-0775 HB-12128 HB-0274 HB-2030 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-1704 HB-2160 HB-2326 HB-1828 HB-1828 HB-1829 HB-1302 HB-1302 HB-1721 HB-0781 HB-1721 HB-2363 HB-1721 HB-2363 HB-1721 HB-0780 HB-0780 HB-0782 HB-0785 HB-0785 HB-0789 HB-0779 HB-0779
DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN ELECTION CODE—TECH—I D CARDS EMS BOARD—OPEN MTGS—CONFID EVICTION—DRUG RELATD—PROCEDURE FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE ACT FLEX—TIME RIGHTS ACT FOI & COURTS—NO DELEGATION FORENSIC TESTING—TECHNICAL FOSTER PARENTS—CONFIDENTIALTY HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS HEALTH MAINTENANCE ORG—TECH HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM HYPO SYRINGES—NEEDLE EXCHANGE INC TX—NANNY TX—ANNUAL FILING INC TX—NANNY TX—ANNUAL FILING INC TX—SALES FACTOR—SUNSET. INS—PROSTATE CANCER SCREENING INSURANCE LICENSE EXAMS JOINT SIMPLIFIED DISSOLUTION MEDCAID—MANAGD CARE EVALUATION MEDICAID—MANAGD CARE AUDIT MEDICAID—MANAGED CARE AUDIT MEDICAID—MANAGED CARE ENTITY MEDICAID—MANAGED CARE ENTITY MEDICAID—MANAGED CARE ENTITY	HB-2153 HB-0775 HB-0775 HB-12128 HB-0274 HB-2030 HB-1703 HB-1704 HB-1704 HB-2160 HB-2326 HB-1828 HB-1828 HB-1829 HB-1302 HB-1302 HB-1721 HB-0781 HB-1721 HB-2363 HB-1721 HB-2363 HB-1721 HB-0780 HB-0780 HB-0782 HB-0785 HB-0785 HB-0789 HB-0779 HB-0779

CURRIE, BARBARA FLYNN REPRESENTATIVE (25TH DIS	T. DEM)—Cont.
MUNI CD—TIF—EXTEND TO 35 YEARS	
OCCUPATION & USE TAX CODE	HB-1888
PEN CD-PRIVATE UNIV-CREDITS	HB-1274
PROP TX—CERTIFICATE OF ERROR	
PROP TX-REASSESS DISASTER-TECH	
PUB AID—MEDICAID—TECHNICAL	HB-2127
PUB RCDS—ELECTNIC FORM—NOTICE	HB-1776
PUBLIC AID—END OF AFDC—TECH	HB-2126
SAVINGS AND LOAN ACT—TECHNICAL	НВ-2276
SCH CD—ADULT ED	HR-1842
SCH CD-BOUNDARY CHANGES	HB-1005
SCH CD—CHI SCH FIN AUTH BONDS	HR-1640
SCH CD—FREEDOM OF EXPRESSION	HR_0154
SCH CD—ORGAN—TISSUE DONOR	UD 2402
COLOR CTATE AIR TECHNICAL	
SCH CD—STATE AID—TECHNICAL	
SCH SPENDING ACCOUNTABILTY	ПВ-2155
SCHCD-COMPULSRY SCH AGE-TECH	НВ-1685
SCHOOL CONSTRCTION BONDS—INDEX	
SEAT BELT—POLICE STOP—CHILD	HB-1610
ST FINANCE—TECHNICAL	HB-1722
TELECOMMUNICATIONS—TECHNICAL	HB-2331
USE TX-MOT VEH RETAILER-TECH	
VEH CD-TRAIN-REMOTE CONTROL	
WELFARE REFORM ACT—TECHNICAL	HB-2265
WELFARE REFORM—ACCOUNTABILITY	HR-1758
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORI	
HOUSE BILL: 111, 204, 239, 395, 400, 401, 470, 562, 630	
	0, 10/4, 1241, 1301, 1303,
1481, 1691, 1812	002
SENATE BILL: 84, 317, 320, 331, 421, 436, 645, 755, 777, 8	802
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 93, 99, 121, 134, 137, 138, 155, 16	6, 202, 226, 249, 255, 268,
269, 272	
TIGHTER TOTAL DECOLUTION: 4 14 14 17 10 24 21 24	5, <i>38, 42</i>
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 4, 14, 16, 17, 18, 26, 31, 35	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 4, 14, 10, 17, 18, 20, 31, 32 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SS1) 1, (SS1) 2, (SS1) 3	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SS1) 1, (SS1) 2, (SS1) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM)	3, 37, 40, 45
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SS1) 1, (SS1) 2, (SS1) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM)	3, 37, 40, 45
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SS1) 1, (SS1) 2, (SS1) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS	3, <i>37, 40, 45</i> HB-0674
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SSI) 1, (SSI) 2, (SSI) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS	3, <i>37, 40, 45</i>
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SS1) 1, (SS1) 2, (SS1) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SS1) 1, (SS1) 2, (SS1) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS	HB-0674 HB-2398 HB-0964 HB-0962
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SS1) 1, (SS1) 2, (SS1) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS	HB-0674 HB-2398 HB-0964 HB-0962 HB-1529
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SS1) 1, (SS1) 2, (SS1) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS	HB-0674 HB-2398 HB-0964 HB-0962 HB-1529
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SS1) 1, (SS1) 2, (SS1) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS	HB-0674 HB-2398 HB-0964 HB-0962 HB-1529
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SS1) 1, (SS1) 2, (SS1) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS	HB-0674 HB-2398 HB-0964 HB-0962 HB-1529 HB-0908 HB-0604 HB-2287
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SSI) 1, (SSI) 2, (SSI) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS	HB-0674 HB-2398 HB-0964 HB-0962 HB-1529 HB-0908 HB-0604 HB-2287
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SSI) 1, (SSI) 2, (SSI) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS	HB-0674 HB-2398 HB-0964 HB-0962 HB-1529 HB-0908 HB-0604 HB-2287 HB-1272 HB-0513
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SS1) 1, (SS1) 2, (SS1) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS. CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEES. CHILD SUPPORT—TRACKING ASSETS. CHILD SUPPORT—WILFUL DEFAULT. CMS—FORMS—VOUCHERS. COLLECTION ACT—COMPT OFFSET. COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS. CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT. CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES. DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT. ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE.	HB-0674 HB-2398 HB-0964 HB-0962 HB-1529 HB-0908 HB-0604 HB-2287 HB-0513 HB-0513
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SS1) 1, (SS1) 2, (SS1) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEES CHILD SUPPORT—TRACKING ASSETS CHILD SUPPORT—WILFUL DEFAULT CMS—FORMS—VOUCHERS COLLECTION ACT—COMPT OFFSET COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE ELEC CD—CONTRIBUTION—TECHNICAL	HB-0674 HB-2398 HB-0964 HB-0962 HB-1529 HB-0908 HB-0604 HB-1272 HB-1272 HB-0513 HB-2342 HB-0901
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SS1) 1, (SS1) 2, (SS1) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS. CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEES. CHILD SUPPORT—TRACKING ASSETS. CHILD SUPPORT—WILFUL DEFAULT. CMS—FORMS—VOUCHERS. COLLECTION ACT—COMPT OFFSET. COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS. CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT. CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES. DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT. ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE. ELEC CD—CONTRIBUTION—TECHNICAL. ELEC CD—SOLICIT—AUTHY—TECH.	HB-0674 HB-2398 HB-0964 HB-0962 HB-1529 HB-0908 HB-0604 HB-2287 HB-1272 HB-0513 HB-2342 HB-0900
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SS1) 1, (SS1) 2, (SS1) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS. CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEES. CHILD SUPPORT—TRACKING ASSETS. CHILD SUPPORT—WILFUL DEFAULT. CMS—FORMS—VOUCHERS. COLLECTION ACT—COMPT OFFSET. COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS. CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT. CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES. DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT. ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE. ELEC CD—CONTRIBUTION—TECHNICAL. ELEC CD—SOLICIT—AUTHY—TECH.	HB-0674 HB-2398 HB-0964 HB-0962 HB-1529 HB-0908 HB-0604 HB-2287 HB-1272 HB-0513 HB-2342 HB-0900
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SS1) 1, (SS1) 2, (SS1) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS. CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEES. CHILD SUPPORT—TRACKING ASSETS. CHILD SUPPORT—WILFUL DEFAULT. CMS—FORMS—VOUCHERS. COLLECTION ACT—COMPT OFFSET. COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS. CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT. CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES. DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT. ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE. ELEC CD—CONTRIBUTION—TECHNICAL. ELEC CD—SOLICIT—AUTHY—TECH.	HB-0674 HB-2398 HB-0964 HB-0962 HB-1529 HB-0908 HB-0604 HB-2287 HB-1272 HB-0513 HB-2342 HB-0900
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SSI) 1, (SSI) 2, (SSI) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS	HB-0674 HB-2398 HB-0964 HB-0962 HB-1529 HB-0908 HB-0604 HB-2287 HB-1272 HB-0513 HB-2342 HB-0900 HB-0900 HB-0902 HB-0902
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SSI) 1, (SSI) 2, (SSI) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEES CHILD SUPPORT—TRACKING ASSETS. CHILD SUPPORT—WILFUL DEFAULT CMS—FORMS—VOUCHERS COLLECTION ACT—COMPT OFFSET COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE ELEC CD—CONTRIBUTION—TECHNICAL ELEC CD—SOLICIT—AUTHY—TECH ELEC CD—THING OF VALUE—TECH FIREARM REGULATION—PREEMPTION. GAMBLING RIGHT TO VOTE ACT	HB-0674 HB-2398 HB-0964 HB-0962 HB-1529 HB-0908 HB-0604 HB-2287 HB-1272 HB-0513 HB-2342 HB-0901 HB-0900 HB-0902 HB-0902 HB-0916 HB-0386
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SS1) 1, (SS1) 2, (SS1) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEES CHILD SUPPORT—TRACKING ASSETS CHILD SUPPORT—WILFUL DEFAULT CMS—FORMS—VOUCHERS COLLECTION ACT—COMPT OFFSET COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE ELEC CD—CONTRIBUTION—TECHNICAL ELEC CD—SOLICIT—AUTHY—TECH ELEC CD—THING OF VALUE—TECH FIREARM REGULATION—PREEMPTION GAMBLING RIGHT TO VOTE ACT GAMBLING—POLITICL CONTRIBUTION	HB-0674 HB-2398 HB-0964 HB-0962 HB-1529 HB-0908 HB-0604 HB-1272 HB-1272 HB-0513 HB-2342 HB-0901 HB-0900 HB-0902 HB-0916 HB-0386 HB-0386
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SS1) 1, (SS1) 2, (SS1) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEES CHILD SUPPORT—TRACKING ASSETS CHILD SUPPORT—WILFUL DEFAULT CMS—FORMS—VOUCHERS COLLECTION ACT—COMPT OFFSET COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANDA ACTIVIT CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE ELEC CD—CONTRIBUTION—TECHNICAL ELEC CD—SOLICIT—AUTHY—TECH ELEC CD—THING OF VALUE—TECH FIREARM REGULATION—PREEMPTION GAMBLING RIGHT TO VOTE ACT GAMBLING—POLITICL CONTRIBUTION GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM	HB-0674 HB-2398 HB-0964 HB-0962 HB-1529 HB-0908 HB-0604 HB-1272 HB-1272 HB-0513 HB-2342 HB-0901 HB-0900 HB-0902 HB-0902 HB-0386 HB-0885 HB-0885
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SS1) 1, (SS1) 2, (SS1) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEES CHILD SUPPORT—TRACKING ASSETS CHILD SUPPORT—WILFUL DEFAULT CMS—FORMS—VOUCHERS COLLECTION ACT—COMPT OFFSET COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE ELEC CD—CONTRIBUTION—TECHNICAL ELEC CD—THING OF VALUE—TECH FIREARM REGULATION—PREEMPTION GAMBLING RIGHT TO VOTE ACT GAMBLING—POLITICL CONTRIBUTION GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM GOVT ETHICS—ECON OPPY—TECH	HB-0674 HB-2398 HB-0964 HB-9962 HB-1529 HB-0908 HB-0604 HB-1272 HB-0513 HB-2342 HB-0901 HB-0900 HB-0902 HB-0902 HB-0386 HB-0386 HB-0386 HB-0885 HB-0640 HB-1074
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SSI) 1, (SSI) 2, (SSI) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS	HB-0674 HB-2398 HB-0964 HB-0962 HB-1529 HB-0908 HB-0604 HB-2287 HB-1272 HB-0513 HB-2342 HB-0900 HB-0900 HB-0902 HB-0902 HB-0902 HB-0885 HB-0885 HB-0885 HB-0640 HB-1074 HB-0270
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SSI) 1, (SSI) 2, (SSI) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS	HB-0674 HB-2398 HB-0964 HB-0962 HB-1529 HB-0908 HB-0604 HB-2287 HB-1272 HB-0513 HB-2342 HB-0900 HB-0900 HB-0902 HB-0902 HB-0902 HB-0906 HB-0386 HB-0885 HB-0885 HB-0640 HB-1074 HB-0270 HB-0270
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SSI) 1, (SSI) 2, (SSI) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS	HB-0674 HB-2398 HB-0964 HB-0962 HB-1529 HB-0908 HB-0604 HB-2287 HB-1272 HB-0513 HB-2342 HB-0900 HB-0902 HB-0902 HB-0902 HB-0902 HB-0902 HB-0902 HB-0900 HB-0902 HB-0916 HB-0386 HB-0885 HB-0640 HB-1074 HB-0270 HB-0270 HB-0217
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SS1) 1, (SS1) 2, (SS1) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEES CHILD SUPPORT—TRACKING ASSETS CHILD SUPPORT—WILFUL DEFAULT CMS—FORMS—VOUCHERS COLLECTION ACT—COMPT OFFSET COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT ELEC CD—CONTRIBUTION—TECHNICAL ELEC CD—SOLICIT—AUTHY—TECH ELEC CD—THING OF VALUE—TECH FIREARM REGULATION—PREEMPTION GAMBLING—POLITICL CONTRIBUTION GAMBLING—POLITICL CONTRIBUTION GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM GOVT ETHICS—ECON OPPY—TECH INC TX—CREDIT—TECH PREP LOC GOVT—VOLUN PAYROLL DEDUCT. NON SUPPORT—COMMUNITY SERVICE	HB-0674 HB-2398 HB-0964 HB-0962 HB-1529 HB-0908 HB-0604 HB-1272 HB-0513 HB-2342 HB-0901 HB-0900 HB-0900 HB-0900 HB-0900 HB-016 HB-0386 HB-0386 HB-0885 HB-0640 HB-1074 HB-0270 HB-0217 HB-0965 HB-0965
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SS1) 1, (SS1) 2, (SS1) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEES CHILD SUPPORT—TRACKING ASSETS CHILD SUPPORT—WILFUL DEFAULT CMS—FORMS—VOUCHERS COLLECTION ACT—COMPT OFFSET COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE ELEC CD—CONTRIBUTION—TECHNICAL ELEC CD—THING OF VALUE—TECH ELEC CD—THING OF VALUE—TECH FIREARM REGULATION—PREEMPTION GAMBLING RIGHT TO VOTE ACT GAMBLING—POLITICL CONTRIBUTION GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM GOVT ETHICS—ECON OPPY—TECH INC TX—CREDIT—TECH PREP LOC GOVT—VOLUN PAYROLL DEDUCT. NON SUPPORT—COMMUNITY SERVICE. PROCUREMENT CODE.	HB-0674 HB-2398 HB-0964 HB-0962 HB-1529 HB-0908 HB-0604 HB-1272 HB-1272 HB-0513 HB-2342 HB-0901 HB-0900 HB-0902 HB-0916 HB-0902 HB-016 HB-0386 HB-0885 HB-0885 HB-0640 HB-1074 HB-0270 HB-0217 HB-0965 HB-1481 HB-0325
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SSI) 1, (SSI) 2, (SSI) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS	HB-0674 HB-2398 HB-0964 HB-0962 HB-1529 HB-0908 HB-0604 HB-2287 HB-1272 HB-0513 HB-2342 HB-0901 HB-0902 HB-0902 HB-0386 HB-0885 HB-0885 HB-0640 HB-1074 HB-0270 HB-0270 HB-1277 HB-0965 HB-1481 HB-2325 HB-1118
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: 1, 2 HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SSI) 1, (SSI) 2, (SSI) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS. CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEES. CHILD SUPPORT—TRACKING ASSETS. CHILD SUPPORT—WILFUL DEFAULT. CMS—FORMS—VOUCHERS. COLLECTION ACT—COMPT OFFSET. COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS. CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT. CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES. DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT. ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE. ELEC CD—CONTRIBUTION—TECHNICAL. ELEC CD—THING OF VALUE—TECH. FIREARM REGULATION—PREEMPTION. GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM. GOVT ETHICS—ECON OPPY—TECH. INC TX—CREDIT—TECH PREP. LOC GOVT—VOLUN PAYROLL DEDUCT NON SUPPORT—COMMUNITY SERVICE. PROCUREMENT CODE PROCUREMENT CODE PROP TAX—PROTEST FUND PROP TX—CERTIFIED VALUATIONS	HB-0674 HB-2398 HB-0964 HB-0962 HB-1529 HB-0908 HB-0604 HB-2287 HB-1272 HB-0513 HB-2342 HB-0901 HB-0902 HB-0902 HB-0386 HB-0885 HB-0840 HB-0885 HB-0840 HB-1474 HB-0270 HB-0270 HB-0270 HB-1481 HB-0325 HB-1118 HB-0631
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: (1, 2) HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SSI) 1, (SSI) 2, (SSI) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS	HB-0674 HB-2398 HB-0964 HB-0962 HB-1529 HB-0908 HB-0604 HB-2287 HB-1272 HB-0513 HB-2342 HB-0900 HB-0900 HB-0902 HB-0916 HB-0902 HB-016 HB-0386 HB-0885 HB-0640 HB-1074 HB-0270 HB-0217 HB-0965 HB-1118 HB-0325 HB-1118 HB-0631 HB-1119
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: (1, 2) HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SSI) 1, (SSI) 2, (SSI) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEES CHILD SUPPORT—TRACKING ASSETS. CHILD SUPPORT—WILFUL DEFAULT CMS—FORMS—VOUCHERS COLLECTION ACT—COMPT OFFSET COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE ELEC CD—CONTRIBUTION—TECHNICAL ELEC CD—SOLICIT—AUTHY—TECH ELEC CD—THING OF VALUE—TECH FIREARM REGULATION—PREEMPTION. GAMBLING—POLITICL CONTRIBUTION GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM GOVT ETHICS—ECON OPPY—TECH INC TX—CREDIT—TECH PREP LOC GOVT—VOLUN PAYROLL DEDUCT. NON SUPPORT—COMMUNITY SERVICE PROCUREMENT CODE PROP TX—PROTEST FUND. PROP TX—CERTIFIED VALUATIONS PROP TX—FEE—MAILED NOTICE PROP TX—FEE—MAILED NOTICE PROP TX—FEE—MAILED NOTICE	HB-0674 HB-2398 HB-0964 HB-0962 HB-1529 HB-0908 HB-0604 HB-2287 HB-1272 HB-0513 HB-2342 HB-0901 HB-0902 HB-0902 HB-0902 HB-0916 HB-0386 HB-0885 HB-0640 HB-1074 HB-0270 HB-0270 HB-0217 HB-0965 HB-1118 HB-0631 HB-0631 HB-1119
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33 JOINT SESSION RESOLUTION: (1, 2) HOUSE RESOLUTION: (SSI) 1, (SSI) 2, (SSI) 3 CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM) ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS	HB-0674 HB-2398 HB-0964 HB-0962 HB-1529 HB-0908 HB-0604 HB-2287 HB-1272 HB-0513 HB-2342 HB-0901 HB-0902 HB-0902 HB-0902 HB-0916 HB-0386 HB-0885 HB-0640 HB-1074 HB-0270 HB-0270 HB-0217 HB-0965 HB-1118 HB-0631 HB-0631 HB-1119

CURRY, JULIE A. REPRESENTATIVE (101ST DIST. DEM)—C	lous.
REPEAL OBSOLETE PROVISIONS	НВ-0821
SCH CD-ELIMINATE GA SCHOLRSHP	НВ-0402
SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION GRANTS	HB-2470
SEX OFFENDER REGISTRATION	HB-0710
SEX OFFENDERS REGISTRATION	HR-1210
ST DEBT COLLECTION—AUD GEN	IID 0040
ST DEBT COLLECTION—AUD GEN	нв-0900
ST ETHICS—CONTRACTS—FISCAL	НВ-0292
ST FIN—FELON FORFEIT LEAVE	
ST GIFT BAN ACT	HB-0076
STATE LOAN ACTTOBACCO PRODUCTS—DISCLOSE INFO	HB-0959
TOPACCO PRODUCTS DISCLOSE INFO	HR_10/3
TX COLLECTION—CONFIDENTIALITY	IID 0041
UIFSA—ISSUANCE OF SUBPOENAS	НВ-0966
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNING	
VEH CD—REPLATE PROCESS REQ'D	HB-0968
VEH CD—SCHOOL BUS—ISSUE TICKET	HB-1220
WAGE PAYMT—CASH—CHILD SUPPORT	HB-0063
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	
HOUSE BILL: 45, 78, 187, 271, 400, 401, 470, 535, 672, 906,	1116, 1301, 1302, 1303,
1691, 1782, 1817, 2323, 2324, 2359	
SENATE BILL: 374, 454, 684, 855	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 84, 86, 89, 110	
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 32	
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 32	
DANIELS, LEE A. REPRESENTATIVE (46TH DIST. REP)	
DANIELS, LEE A. REFRESENTATIVE (40111 DIST. REF)	IID 0070
\$—DCORR—VAR EXPENSES	НВ-0879
\$BD HIGH ED—STUDY H ED ISSUES	HB-2514
\$BD HIGHER ED—VARIOUS EXPENSES	HB-0876
\$COMMUNITY COL-VAR EXPENSES	HB-0877
\$DCCA—STUDY COMMERCE	HR-2520
\$DCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES	
\$DCMS—VAR EXPENSES	HB-08/1
\$DCORR—TECHNICAL	НВ-2529
\$DEPT HEALTH—VARIOUS EXPENSES	HB-0869
\$DEPT HUMAN SERVICES	HB-2522
\$DEPT LABOR—LABOR ISSUES	HB-2518
\$DEPT OF HUMAN SERVICES	HR-0870
\$DEPT REVENUE—VARIOUS EXPENSES	UD 0072
*DITIM DEC VARIOUS EAFENSES	IID-00/3
\$DHUM—RTS—VAR EXPENSES	пв-080/
\$DNR-VAR EXPENSES	НВ-08/4
\$DNUC-VAR EXPENSES	HB-0881
\$DP HLTH—TECHNICAL	HB-2524
\$DPA—VAR EXPENSES	
\$DST—POL—VAR EXPENSES	HD 0000
\$DVET—STUDY VETERANS ISSUES	ПБ-2323
\$ENVIRONMENTAL AGENCIES	
\$HIS PRES AG—STUDY	HB-2521
\$HUMAN SERVICES AGENCIES	HB-1849
\$IDOT	HB-1848
\$IL MATH & SCI ACADEMY—STUDY	HR-2515
\$IL STUDENT ASSIST COMM—STUDY	UD 2516
\$ILL ARTS COUNCL—STUDY ISSUES	
\$ISAC—VAR EXPENSES	HB-08/8
\$MIL AFFRS—VAR EXPENSES	НВ-0882
\$MILITARY AFFAIRS—ISSUE STUDY	HB-2528
SOCE OFFICE OF COMPTROLLER	
\$OCE—ECON DEV AGENCIES	
SOCE—NUCLEAR SAFETY—STUDY	
COCE DIDLIC CAPETY ACRACIES	TID 1051
SOCE—PUBLIC SAFETY AGENCIES	
\$OCE—SEC OF STATE	НВ-1877
\$ST BD ED—STUDY ED ISSUES	HB-2517
\$ST BD EDUCATION—VAR EXPENSES	HB-0875
\$STPOL—POLICE ISSUES STUDY	
\$SUPME CT—VAR EXPENSES	
\$SUPP—ST BOARD OF EDUCATION	UD 2200
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH	HB-0382
FLEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE	TID GOOD

DANIELS, LEE A. REPRESENTATIVE (46TH DIST. REP)—Cont.	
ETHICS-ST AGENCY-ST OFFICIALSHB-	2334
HOME—BASED SERVICE—APPROP USEHB-	2109
HUMAN CLONING—PROHIBITION HB-	2235
INC TX—RESIDENTIAL CREDIT HB- INC TX—SOUNDPROOFING CR. HB-	2463
INC TX—SOUNDPROOFING CR HB-	1696
MASTECTOMY—INPATIENT CARE HB-	0107
MEIGS FIELD AIRPORT ACT—REPEAL HB-	0315
MUNI CD-AIRPORTS-ACQUIRE PROP HB-	1697
SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION—AID—REFORM HB-	
SCHOOLS—FAIR—EQUITABLE FUNDING	0001
SCHOOLS—FAIR—EQUITABLE FUNDING	0432
STATE EMPLOYEE GÎFT BAN HB- TRANS BOND—INCREAS—FED DEFICIT HB-	2324 2400
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY DA	NIFIC
HOUSE BILL: 251	HELS
SENATE BILL: 222, 237, 319, 557, 700, 720, 1000, 1016, 1050	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 16, 18, 125, 179, 279, 284	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 30, 41	
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 10	
DART, THOMAS J. REPRESENTATIVE (28TH DIST. DEM)	00.40
\$CAP—CDB REHAB PULLMAN MARKET HB-	0042
\$CAP—CDB REHAB PULMAN FACTORY HB-	
\$CAP—CDB REHAB RANDOLPH MUSEUM HB-	1510
\$CHIC PARK DIST—TRAIN LIFEGUAR HB-	1210
\$EASTER SEAL—DOHSHB- \$GRANTS—DES—VETERAN CENTERSHB-	1500
ABUSE & NEGLCT CHLD REPORT ACTHB-	1005 1066
ABUSED MINOR—INFANT—DRUG TESTS	0164
ADOPT—A—SCHOOL INC TAX CREDIT HB-	0095
ADOPTED CHILD—PROCEDURE—INSUR HB-	0098
ADOPTION—BIOLOGICL PARNT VISIT HB-	0615
ADOPTION—UNFIT PERSON DEFINEDHB-	0165
AERONAUTICS—TECHNICALHB-CARE FACILITY—TECHNICALHB-	·1732
CARE FACILITY—TECHNICAL HB-	2040
CD CORR—DOC CONTRACTSHB-	0763
CD CORR -PAROLE-TECHNICAL HB-	1677
CD CORR—SILENCERS—NO PROBATIONHB-	2183
CD CORR—TECHNICALHB- CD—CORR—FACILITIES—TECHHB-	1002
CHI SCHOOLS—TECHNICAL HB-	0920 _0751
CHICAGO SCH BD—APPOINT ADVISOR HB-	1702
CHICAGO SCHOOLS—TRUANCY BOARDHB-	-0053
CHILD & FAM SERV—SCHOLARSHIPSHB-	-0065
CHILD ADVOCATE ACT HB-	-0975
CHILD WELFARE EMPLOYEESHB-	-0091
CHIPS—TECHNICAL HB- CIV PRO—DECEDENT PARTY LAWSUIT HB-	1870
CIV PRO—DECEDENT PARTY LAWSUIT HB-	0297
CIV PRO-MALPRACTICE-AFFIDAVITHB-	0061
COMP REVIEW ACT—STATES ATTYSHB-	1123
CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO HB-	
CRIM CD—BATTERY—TECHNICAL HB- CRIM CD—BATTERY—TECHNICAL HB-	0727
CRIM CD—BATTER I—TECHNICAL	
CRIM CD—INSURANCE FRAUD	-0044
CRIM CD-INVOL MANSLAUGHTER-CHI HB-	0859
CRIM CD—TECHNICAL HB-	-1681
CRIM ID & CRIM CD-FIREARMSHB	-2293
CRIM PROFELONY LIMITN PERIODS HB-	-0032
CRIM PRO-PRIOR VIOLENT ACTS HB-	-1155
CURRENCY EXCHANGE—SR—WELFARE HB	-0103
DCCA-MUNICIPAL WASTE GRANTS HB	
DCFS—ADOPTION ASSTNCE PYMNTSHB	
DCFS—FOSTER KID—CRIMINAL INFO HB- DCFS—PLACEMENT—FOSTER NETWORK HB-	-0030 -0062
DCFS—PLACEMENT—FOSTER NET WORK	
DHS—HEALTHY FAMILY INITIATIVE	-1303

DART, THOMAS J. REPRESENTATIVE (28TH DIST. DEM)-	
ELEC CD—REGLTD ENTITY—CONTRIB	HB-0077
ELEC CD—SOLICIT—AUTHY—TECH	HB-0 900
ELECT CD—CONTRIB—EMPLOYEREMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS	HB-0476
EMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS	HB-0617
EPA—THIRD PARTY APPEALS EQUAL JUSTICE ASSISTANCE ACT	HB-0102
FAMILY PRESERVATION EVALUATION	HB-0423
FISCAL & ECONOMIC STABILITY	HR_0039
FOSTER CHILD—GODPARENTS VISITS	HR-0033
GOVT ETHICS—ECON OPPY—TECH	HB-1074
HEALTH CARE COSTS—RULES—TECH	HB-1871
HEALTHY START PROGRAM ACT	HB-0230
HGH ED—LEARNING DISABLD COURSE	HB-0096
HIGHWAY ADVERTISING—SCHOOLS	HB-0407
HMO ACT—TECHNICALHMO COVER DEVELOPMENTL THERAPY	HB-1872
HMO COVER DEVELOPMENTL THERAPY	HB-0974
HMO—OUTPATIENT UNDER 19 YRS	HB-1565
HOUSING—PLACE IN SCHOOL DIST	
ICC RE—EMPLOYMENT LIMITATIONS	HB-0101
IL STU ASSIST COMM—OFFICESIL WAGE PAYMENT & COLLECTION	1000 -011 1016 GH
ILLINOIS BALANCED BUDGET ACT	9800-4H
JUV CT—ADDICTED MINOR—TECH	HB-2068
JUV CT—BEST INTEREST OF MINOR	HB-0058
JUV CT—BEST INTEREST OF MINOR	HB-0060
JUV CT—EVIDENCE—TECHNICAL	HB-1000
IIIV CT—MINOR TESTIFY	HB-0063
LEGIS LIAISONS—STATE AGENCIES	HB-0036
LIENS—SALE IN ERROR—DEMOLITION	HB-0104
LIQUOR CONTROL ACT—LIABILITY	HB-0046
LIQUOR CONTROL — DRAM SHOP INSUR LOC GOVT — SCH CD — INVESTMENTS	/ 800-8H
MINODITY ED ANCHISE FOILITY	пр-0039 ИВ-0621
MINORITY—FRANCHISE EQUITY MINORS—DEATH—SHARE RECORDS	HB-0021
MUN CD—DEMOLITION	HB-0038
MUN CD—DEMOLITIONMUNI CD—TIF—PROJECT COSTS—TECH	HB-1734
NE ILL PLAN ACT—METRO PLAN ORG	HB-2042
NE ILL PLAN COMM—LAND USE PLAN	HB-2043
NURS HOME—INJURY—DAMAGES—STATE	HB-0089
NURSING HOME—VIOLATIONS—FINES	HB-0049
NURSING HOMES—INSPECTR GENERAL NURSING HOMES—MIN STAFFING	HB-0099
OPEN BUDGETS ACT	/ 100-004 120037 - HR
PAWNBROKER ACT—REPORTS	HR-2044
PAWNBROKER – RECORD – SHERIFF	HB-2157
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—STROKE ETC	НВ-0034
PERSONNEL CD—VETERAN STATUS	HB-0031
PERSONNEL CD-VETERANS-VERIFY	HB-0029
PROBATE ACT—GUARD AD LITEM FEE	HB-1508
PROCUREMENT CODE	HB-1481
PROCUREMENT CODEPROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT	HB-2325
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENTPROP TX—HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT	ль-0043 Отго от
PROP TX—TRUTH IN TAX—SAME DATE	
PROP TX—TRUTH IN TX—LESS 3 MIL	HB-03/1
PUB UTIL—POWER SURGE DAMAGES	HB-0043
PUB UTIL—TECHNICAL	HR-1733
PUBLIC AID—HOMELESS—FED LAW	HB-0957
SCH CD—ANNUAL CHICAGO AUDIT	
SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS	
SENIOR CITIZENS FEESSENIOR HLTH INS COMMISSION	HB-0088
SEX OFFENDER—COURT ORDER REG	ль-∪∪48 Мол-1424
SEXUALLY DANGEROUS—COMMITMENT	HR-0163
SPORTS AUTH—HIGH SCHOOL GAMES	HB-0162
SPORTS FACILITIES AUTH—REFUNDS	HB-2041
ST FIN—FELON FORFEIT LEAVE	HB-1512

DAI	RT, THOMAS J. REPRESENTATIVE (28TH DIST. DEM)— $Cont$	t.
	STRUCTURAL WORK—RD WKR SAFETY	HB-0233
	SUBSTANCE ABUSE—MOMS TREATMENT	HR-0090
	TELECOM—CONSUMER CHOICE	
	TELECOM—CONSUMER CHOICE	IID-0003
	TRUTH IN BUDGETING NOTE ACT	HB-0093
	VETERANS-TREATMENT-GULF WAR	HB-0028
	WRK COMP—CONTRIBUTION—PAYMENTS	HR-0033
	YOUTH CIVIL SERVICE CORPS	HP 0054
	OTHER LEGICLATION CRONCORED OR COORDINGORED BY	11D-0034
	OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY	DAKT
	HOUSE BILL: 76, 127, 143, 395, 535, 538, 562, 573, 593, 672,	752, 827, 977, 1301,
	1302, 1407, 1526, 1558, 1573, 2323, 2324, 2342, 2433	
	SENATE BILL: 6, 80, 230, 301, 329, 345, 427, 619, 747, 780, 789	827 018 052
	HOUSE DECOLUTION 4 12 20 27 20 110 140 145 146 15	0 160 105 107 334
	HOUSE RESOLUTION: 4, 12, 30, 77, 78, 118, 140, 145, 146, 15	9, 100, 193, 197, 224,
	<i>276, 277, 278</i>	
	HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: /	
DA٦	VIS, MONIQUE D. REPRESENTATIVE (27TH DIST. DEM)	
	\$CHIP	HR-1942
	\$DCFS	пв-0414
	\$DEAF & HARD OF HEARING COMM	HB-1941
	\$DEPT AGING \$DEPT HUMAN RIGHTS	HB-1943
	SDEPT HUMAN RIGHTS	HR-2003
	\$DEPT HUMAN SERVICES.	UD 0/10
	PERFUER AND AREADS	110-0417
	\$DEPT VETERANS AFFAIRS	. НВ- 1939
	\$DEPT-AGING	HB-0440
	\$DHS	
	\$DPH	
	\$GAC	HB-1944
	\$GRANTS—IL COMM COLL BD	HB-1546
	\$HEALTH CARE COST COUNCIL	HB-0413
	\$HEALTH CARE COST COUNCIL	HR-1940
	\$HUMAN RIGHTS COMM	HB-2004
	#ICCD CDANTS	IID 0000
	\$ICCB—GRANTS	HB-0839
	\$ICCB—GRANTS \$IDPA	HB-1022
	\$IDPA	HB-1947
	\$MEDICAL DIST COMM	HB-2002
	COCE DOES	UD 1045
	\$OCE—DCFS \$OCE—DEPT HUMAN SERVICES—FY98	11D-1943
	SOCE—DEPT HUMAN SERVICES—FY98	HB-0832
	\$PLANNING COUNCIL DD	HB-1983
	\$SUPP—OCE—COURT OF CLAIMS	HB-2338
	ATM FEES DISCLOSE MONTHLY STMT	HR-0833
	CDB—PRISONS—TRAINING JOBS	UD 1540
	CILI COLLO DE TOUR A CAR POR MATU	IID -1340
	CHI SCHOOLS-TCHR ACAD FOR MATH	HB-1545
	CHICAGO SCHOOLS-TRUANCY BOARD	HB-0053
	CONSUMER FRAUD—INTERNET CANCEL	HB-0598
	CONSUMER FRAUD—INTERNET CANCEL	HR_0831
	CRIM CD—DANGEROUS WEAPONS	IID-0031
	CRIM CD—DANGEROUS WEAPONS	пв-0323
	DASA TEEN PREGNANCY—DRUG ABUSE	HB-1294
	DCFS-ADOPTION INCENTIVE LOAN	HB-1539
	DCFS—HEALTH PLANNING GROUP	HR-1459
	DOMESTIC VIOLENCE TRAINING	UD 1520
	EDIAD DELA DARGANING CUDIFOR	UD-1330
	ED LAB RELA—BARGAINING SUBJECT	
	ELECTRIC RELIABILITY DAMAGES	
	EPA-LOC SITING-MULT MUNICIP	HB-1541
	FUND EDUCATION FIRST ACT	HR_0100
	HGHR ED—ANNUAL MAP SURVEY	IID 1621
	HUNK ED-ANNUAL MAP SURVE!	пв-1031
	HOSP LIC – NON ER MDS ON DUTYINSUR – GASTROINTESTINAL TRTMT	HB-0118
	INSUR—GASTROINTESTINAL TRTMT	HB-0143
	INTERMODE TRANSPORT TASK FORCE	HB-1392
	LABOR AND COMMERCE ACT—TECH	HR-0830
	LEAD DOLCONING CODERNING EVAN	11D 1634
	LEAD POISONING—SCREENING—EXAM	UP-1220
	MATH—SCI ACAD—TUTTON CHARGE	HR-1100
	MATH—SCI ACAD—TUITION CHARGEMATH—SCI ACAD—TUITION CHARGE	HB-1544
	MEDICAL VISIT & EDUC CONF ACT	HB-0180
	MHDD CD—EXAMINER—COUNSELOR	HR_0505
	PEN CD—ONE—TIME INCREASES	пв-235/
	PEN CD—ST EMPLOYEE SERVICE	HB-0590
	DDEVAILING WAGE DUDI IC UTILITY	UD 0724

	ACCUMANTED DEPOSITE OF THE PARTY DIST. DELC.	a .
DA'	VIS, MONIQUE D. REPRESENTATIVE (27TH DIST. DEM)—(
	PRIVATIZATION REGULATION ACT	. HB- 0194
	PROFESSNL TCHR STANDARDS BOARD	HR-0819
	PU COMM COLL—CHI DAY CARE	
	PU COMINI COLL—CTI DAT CARE	. ПD-1 343
	PUB UTIL LOBBY EXPENSE CAPTION	HB-0834
	PUB UTIL SECURITIES CAPTION	H B- 0838
	PUB UTIL—DEPOSIT—DISCONNECT	HR-0416
	DUDI IC UNITALI LIMIT TUTTON INCD	IID 0147
	PUBLIC UNIV—LIMIT TUITION INCR	. пв-014/
	PUBLIC UTILITIES—TECHNICAL	. HB- 1103
	PURCHASE ACT—HUM SERV—TECH	. HB-1756
	SAVING & LOAN—GARNISHMENT	Ц В 1690
	SAVING & LUAN—UARNISHMENT	. IID-1009
	SCH CD-ANNEX PRINCIPALS	. нв-0825
	SCH CD-CHI FISCAL YR-TECHNICAL	. HB-0826
	SCH CD-CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR	HR-0128
	SCH CD—EMERGENCY RELOCATION	IID-0120
	SCH CD-EMERGENCY RELOCATION	. пр-0090
	SCH CD-MINIMUM SCH AGE	НВ-1542
	SCH CD—SCHOOL COUNSELORS	. HB-0159
	SCH CD—SCHOOL COUNSELORSSCH CD—VIOLENCE—CONFLICT EDUC	HP 0505
	GOLOD ALTERNATIVE COLL PUNDING	IID-0393
	SCHCD-ALTERNATIVE SCHL FUNDING	НВ-1823
	STRUCTURAL WORK-RD WKR SAFETY	. HB-0233
	WELFARE TO WORK ACT	
	VOLITH CDIME EDUCAT COMPORTURA	UD 2147
	YOUTH CRIME EDUCAT CONSORTIUM	
	OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED B	
	HOUSE BILL: 8, 45, 49, 82, 94, 125, 129, 141, 161, 163, 183, 27	70 271 323 346 420
	493, 494, 566, 569, 570, 609, 652, 655, 735, 778, 779, 781, 8	44 1112 1120 1302
		44, 1112, 1130, 1302,
	1620, 1824, 1909	
	SENATE BILL: 73, 143, 331, 404, 423, 551, 600, 734, 773, 999,	1002. 1072
	HOUSE RESOLUTION: 4, 87, 94, 99, 106, 176, 185, 203, 258, 2	66 267
		00, 207
	SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 34	
	ALC CORP. IN DEPOSIT AND ARREST DATE.	
DA	VIS, STEVE REPRESENTATIVE (111TH DIST. DEM)	
	AGING-HOME REPAIR GRANTS	HB-1086
	BUS USE—LARGE SCALE DVLPMNT	HR-1627
	CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEES	LID 1200
	CABLE—UTILITI LATE FEED	ПВ-2396
	CIRCUIT BREAKER—INCOME	HB- 0184
	CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE	HB-0722
	CONTROL SUBSTNC-KETAMIN HYDRO	HR-0070
	CDIM CD 6 CD CODD FELON WEADON	IID-0070
	CRIM CD & CD CORR—FELON WEAPON	HB-0140
	CRIM CD-LOOK-ALIKE FIREARM	HB-0 650
	DCCA-BUSINESS ASSISTANCE-TECH	HB-1017
	DEPT VA-ADMISSION-HOMES-TECH	HR-1464
	DEFT VA—ADMISSION—HOMES—TECH	IID-1404
	DEPT VA—CREATION—TECHNICAL	
	DEPT VA—RULES—TECHNICAL	HB- 1466
	DEPT VETERANS—CREATION—TECH	HR-2280
	DEPT VETERANS—RULES—TECHNICAL	
	DEFT VETERANS—RULES—TECHNICAL	HD-22/9
	DVET-DISABILITY-NO CAMPING FEE	нв-05/3
	ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE	H B- 2342
	ELEC CD-NOTICE-EXAMINE REPORTS	HR-0187
	EMERGNCY TELEPHN—TECHNICAL	
	EMERUNCI TELEFTIN—TECHNICAL	ПВ-0040
	EPA-LANDSCAPE WASTE-TREES	HB- 0262
	ETHICS-ELEC-CAMPAIGN LIMITS	HB-0717
	FIREWORKS USE ACT-LICENSE	HR-2387
	FIREWORKS USE—INCLUDE SPARKLER	нв-0704
	FLAG DISPLY ACT—POW—MIA FLAG	НВ-2425
	HIWAY CD-COUNTY-FACILITY-ACCES	HB-1470
	INC TAX CR—ST CHILD CARE SITE	HR-0142
	INC TAX—EARNED INC CREDIT	пв-изив
	INC TX-CR-DEPENDENT CARE	
	INC TX-CREDIT-TECH PREP	HB-0270
	INC TX—EXEMPTION—DEPENDENTS	HR_0145
	INC IA-EARMFIRM-DEFENDENTS	11D-0143
	INCOME TAX—REFUND WITHHOLD	HB- 1471
	INSUR—GASTROINTESTINAL TRTMT	HB-0143
	LIQUOR ACT—MINOR CONSUMPTION	HR-1864
	LOCAL GOVT TAX INCENTIVES	UD 0140
	LOCAL MAGGERANGER DICE. TECH	11D-0140
	LOCAL MASS TRANSIT DIST—TECH	
	MEDICAL EXAM EMPLOYEES—ENFORCE	HB-1869
	MUNI CD—WEED CUTTING—FORECLOSE	HB-0350
	MUNI CD—WEED CUTTING—FORECLOSENURSE HOME FACIL—VETERANS HOME	HB-0350 HB-2224

DAVIS, STEVE REPRESENTATIVE (111TH DIST. DEM)—C	Cont.
PEN CD—DHS FORENSICS FACILITY	HB-1462
PEN CD—DNST FIRE—DEATH IN DUTY	HB-0659
PEN CD-DNST FIRE-DISABILITY	HB-0658
PEN CD-DNST FIRE-MILITARY SERV	HB-1919
PEN CD—IMRF—INCR DEATH BENEFIT	HB-0150
PEN CD—ST EMPL—MILITARY CREDIT	HB-1463
PERSONNEL CD-VETERAN STATUS	HB-0031
PERSONNEL CD-VETERANS-TECH	HB-2281
PREVAIL WAGE—PROJECT AGREEMENT	HB-1843
PRIOR MEDICAL JOBS—DISCLOSURE	HB-1468
PUB AID—FUNERAL—BURIAL PAYMENT	HB-0203
PUB LABOR RELATION—APPLICATION	HB-1063
PUBLIC UNIV—LIMIT TUITION INCR	HB-0147
PURCHASING—RUY ILLINOIS	HR-2008
RIVERBOAT GAMBLE—DUAL LICENSES	HR-0213
RIVERBOAT GAMBLING—TAXES	HR_0117
SCH CD—DEBT LIMITS—TECHNICAL	HR-1007
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODY	HR 0720
SCHCD—FINGERPRINTS NEW EMPLOYS	HD-0/20
SCHCD—REAL ESTATE CONVEYANCE	IID-1407
CEV OFFENDED DECICED ATION	DD-1000
SEX OFFENDER REGISTRATION	HB-0/10
SEX OFFENDERS REGISTRATION	HB-1219
SEX OFFENDR—EMPLOYMENT ADDRESS	HB-1408
SEXUALLY DANGEROUS—COMMITMENT	НВ-0163
SR CIT DISABLED RELIEF—INCOME	НВ-0314
ST BAN FORCED LABOR GOODS K	НВ-1176
SW ILL DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY	HB-0281
TELECOMMUNICATIONS—TECHNICAL	HB-0647
UNEMPLOYMENT INSURANCE-LOCKOUT	НВ-0146
VEH CD-DISAB PARK DEVICE-FRAUD	HB-0149
VEH CD-ELUDNG POLICE-PENALTIES	HB-2244
VEH CD-LIGHTED HEAD LAMPS REQD	HB-1469
VEH CD-PERIOD LICENSE SUSPEND	HB-1253
VEH CD—REPLATE PROCESS REQ'D	
VEH CD—SILVER STAR PLATE	HB-1105
VEH CD—VEH—SNOWMOBILE—LEVEES	НВ-0144
VET-GRANTS-MED COSTS-BENEFIT	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR	ED BY DAVIS,STEVE
HOUSE BILL: 21, 38, 78, 100, 185, 251, 347, 381, 402, 716,	844, 994, 1019, 1150, 1513,
1783, 1999, 2216, 2325	
SENATE BILL: 14, 69, 83, 194, 285, 460, 483, 723, 951	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 7, 113, 260	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 3, 6, 35	
DEEDING TERRAL DEPRESENTATIVE (44 CT) PICT D	
DEERING, TERRY W. REPRESENTATIVE (116TH DIST. DI CD CORR—EXERCISE EQUIP PROHIB	LID COOL
CD CORR—MAX SECURITY—CELLS	HB-0812
CONSERVATION—TREES—SALE	
DCMS—UNEMPLOYMENT INS CLAIMS DWNST HORSE RACING RECOVRY ACT	HB-0815
DW NST HORSE KACING RECOVEY ACT	
EPA—TECHNICAL	
EPA—TECHNICAL	
IL NURSING ACT—SUNSET	HB-1076
LIQUOR ACT—PRODUCT SAMPLING	
LIQUOR CONTROL—PENALTIES	
LIQUOR CONTROL—SALE ON CREDIT	НВ-1863
LIQUOR CONTROL—SIGN—SANITATION	НВ-06/9
OPEN MEETINGS-EXEMPT-2 MEMBRS	HB-0543
PEN CD—DEPT OF INSUR—INVSTMTS	
PEN CD—DNST FIRE—INCR FORMULA	HB-0511
PEN CD—DNST FIRE—NEW BOARD	НВ-0512
PEN CD—DNST POLICE—PORTABILITY	
PEN CD—IMRF—MILITARY SERVICE	
PEN CD—WORKERS COMP & OCC DIS	
TELLOD WORKERS COMIT CONTROL OF THE	HB-0718
PENCD-ST EMP-LEAVE OF ABSENCE	
PENCD—ST EMP—LEAVE OF ABSENCE PENSION CD—TECHNICAL	

DEERING, TERRY W. REPRESENTATIVE (116TH DIST. DEM)-	-Cont.
PHARM PRAC ACT—TECHNICAL	. HB- 1056
PLUMBERS LIC ACT—TECHNICAL	. HB-1057
PROP TX—BD OF REVIEW—COMISSION	. HB-0693
PUB TRANSP—ADD FUNDINGPUB UTIL—CBL TV—TELCOM CARRIER	. HB-0994 UD 1275
RENTAL CAR—LIABLE—DISCLOSE—ADS	HR-0844
REPEAL ORSOLETE PROVISIONS	HB-0821
REPEAL OBSOLETE PROVISIONSUSE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPT	. HB-0308
USE-OCC TAXES-EXEMPT COAL	. HB-0309
VEH CD—CERTIFICATE OF TITLE	. HB- 1233
VEH CD—COMM LICENSE WAIVER	
VEH CD—HOUSE TRAILER COMB FEE	HB-0363
VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE—PARK FUND	
VEH CD—LOCAL TAX—HOME RULE VEH CD—RAIL CROSSING—BRUSH	
VEH CD—RAIL CROSSING—BRUSHVEH CD—RAILROAD RIGHTS OF WAY	HB-0219
VEH CD—SOS CERTIFY RECORD—TECH	HB-0483
VEH CD—SOS—ADMINISTRATION—TECH	HB-0484
VEH CD—TINTED GLASS—OPTOM	HB-0475
VEH CD—TOWING	HB- 0762
VEH CD—TRUCK WEIGHT—80,000 LBS	HB-0814
VEH CD—VEH LENGTH—GARBAGE TRK	HB-0320
VEHICLE CODE DEFINITIONS	НВ-0288
WILDLIFE CD—TECHNICAL	HB-2156
WILDLIFE—TECHNICALWRK COMP—EMPLOYER PENALTIES	HB-1061
WRK COMP—EMPLOYER PENALTIESWRK COMP—INDUSTRIAL COMM—AUDIT	UD-001/
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED B	Y DEERING
HOUSE BILL: 908. 1094	T DLLKING
SENATE BILL: 199, 287, 454, 455, 532, 665, 682, 684, 690, 855,	. 901, 910
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 102	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5, 19	
DEUCHLER, SUZANNE L. REPRESENTATIVE (42ND DIST. RE	D)
BANK ACT—TECHNICAL	HB-0666
BANK ACT—TECHNICALCD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM	HB-0666 HB-2447
BANK ACT—TECHNICALCD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAMCIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATION	HB-0666 HB-2447 HB-1900
BANK ACT—TECHNICALCD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAMCIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATIONCOMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT	HB-0666 HB-2447 HB-1900 HB-1691
BANK ACT—TECHNICALCD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAMCIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATIONCOMMN STATUS WOMEN ACTCOMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG	HB-0666 HB-2447 HB-1900 HB-1691 HB-0276
BANK ACT—TECHNICAL	HB-0666 HB-2447 HB-1900 HB-1691 HB-0276 HB-0669
BANK ACT—TECHNICALCD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAMCIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATIONCOMMN STATUS WOMEN ACTCOMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIGCONS INST LOAN ACT—TECHNICALCREDIT UNION ACT—TECHNICAL	НВ-0666 НВ-2447 НВ-1900 НВ-1691 НВ-0276 НВ-0669 НВ-0668
BANK ACT—TECHNICAL	HB-0666 HB-2447 HB-1900 HB-1691 HB-0276 HB-0669 HB-0668 HB-0106
BANK ACT—TECHNICAL	HB-0666 HB-2447 HB-1900 HB-1691 HB-0276 HB-0669 HB-0668 HB-0106 HB-0630
BANK ACT—TECHNICAL CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM CIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATION COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG CONS INST LOAN ACT—TECHNICAL CREDIT UNION ACT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—FEMALE GENITAL MUTLATN DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS FINAN INST INSURANCE SALES LAW	HB-0666 HB-2447 HB-1900 HB-1691 HB-0276 HB-0669 HB-0668 HB-0106 HB-01375
BANK ACT—TECHNICAL	HB-0666 HB-2447 HB-1900 HB-1691 HB-0276 HB-0669 HB-0668 HB-0106 HB-01375 HB-1288
BANK ACT—TECHNICAL CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM CIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATION COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG CONS INST LOAN ACT—TECHNICAL CREDIT UNION ACT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—FEMALE GENITAL MUTLATN DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS FINAN INST INSURANCE SALES LAW FINANCIAL LICENEES—BANK REG	HB-0666 HB-2447 HB-1900 HB-1691 HB-0276 HB-0669 HB-0106 HB-0375 HB-1288 HB-1288
BANK ACT—TECHNICAL CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM CIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATION COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG CONS INST LOAN ACT—TECHNICAL CREDIT UNION ACT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—FEMALE GENITAL MUTLATN DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS FINAN INST INSURANCE SALES LAW FINANCIAL LICENEES—BANK REG HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM PEN CD—DNST POL—DISABILITY	HB-0666 HB-2447 HB-1900 HB-1691 HB-0276 HB-0669 HB-0668 HB-0106 HB-0375 HB-1288 HB-1828 HB-1828 HB-2059 HB-1108
BANK ACT—TECHNICAL CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM CIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATION COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG CONS INST LOAN ACT—TECHNICAL CREDIT UNION ACT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—FEMALE GENITAL MUTLATN DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS FINAN INST INSURANCE SALES LAW FINANCIAL LICENEES—BANK REG HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS. HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM PEN CD—DNST POL—DISABILITY PUBLIC AID—WORK—PREGNANCY—KIDS.	HB-0666 HB-2447 HB-1900 HB-1691 HB-0276 HB-0669 HB-0668 HB-0106 HB-0106 HB-0188 HB-1288 HB-1828 HB-1089
BANK ACT—TECHNICAL CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM CIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATION COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG CONS INST LOAN ACT—TECHNICAL CREDIT UNION ACT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—FEMALE GENITAL MUTLATN DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS FINAN INST INSURANCE SALES LAW FINANCIAL LICENEES—BANK REG HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM PEN CD—DNST POL—DISABILITY PUBLIC AID—WORK—PREGNANCY—KIDS SAVINGS BANK ACT—TECHNICAL	HB-0666 HB-2447 HB-1900 HB-1691 HB-0276 HB-0669 HB-0668 HB-0106 HB-0375 HB-1288 HB-1828 HB-1809 HB-1809 HB-1809
BANK ACT—TECHNICAL CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM CIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATION COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG CONS INST LOAN ACT—TECHNICAL CREDIT UNION ACT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—FEMALE GENITAL MUTLATN DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS FINAN INST INSURANCE SALES LAW FINANCIAL LICENEES—BANK REG HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM PEN CD—DNST POL—DISABILITY PUBLIC AID—WORK—PREGNANCY—KIDS SAVINGS BANK ACT—TECHNICAL SCH CD—GENDER EQUITY—TEACHERS	HB-0666 HB-2447 HB-1900 HB-1691 HB-0276 HB-0669 HB-0668 HB-0106 HB-0375 HB-1288 HB-1288 HB-1828 HB-1809 HB-1809 HB-0667 HB-0116
BANK ACT—TECHNICAL CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM CIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATION COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG CONS INST LOAN ACT—TECHNICAL CREDIT UNION ACT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—FEMALE GENITAL MUTLATN DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS FINAN INST INSURANCE SALES LAW FINANCIAL LICENEES—BANK REG HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM PEN CD—DNST POL—DISABILITY PUBLIC AID—WORK—PREGNANCY—KIDS SAVINGS BANK ACT—TECHNICAL SCH CD—GENDER EQUITY—TEACHERS TOLL HWY—EMERGENCY VEH—NO TOLL	HB-0666 HB-2447 HB-1900 HB-1691 HB-0276 HB-0669 HB-0668 HB-0106 HB-0375 HB-1288 HB-1288 HB-1828 HB-1809 HB-1108
BANK ACT—TECHNICAL CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM CIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATION COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG CONS INST LOAN ACT—TECHNICAL CREDIT UNION ACT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—FEMALE GENITAL MUTLATN DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS FINAN INST INSURANCE SALES LAW FINANCIAL LICENEES—BANK REG HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS. HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM PEN CD—DNST POL—DISABILITY PUBLIC AID—WORK—PREGNANCY—KIDS SAVINGS BANK ACT—TECHNICAL SCH CD—GENDER EQUITY—TEACHERS TOLL HWY—EMERGENCY VEH—NO TOLL UCC—SECURED CREDITOR LIABILTY	HB-0666 HB-2447 HB-1900 HB-1691 HB-0276 HB-0669 HB-0668 HB-0106 HB-0375 HB-1288 HB-1288 HB-1828 HB-1809 HB-1108 HB-0667 HB-0116 HB-1107
BANK ACT—TECHNICAL CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM CIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATION COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT	HB-0666 HB-2447 HB-1900 HB-1691 HB-0276 HB-0669 HB-0668 HB-0106 HB-030 HB-1288 HB-1288 HB-1288 HB-1828 HB-1809 HB-1108 HB-1106 HB-0116 HB-1107 HB-1412 HB-2210
BANK ACT—TECHNICAL CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM CIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATION COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG CONS INST LOAN ACT—TECHNICAL CREDIT UNION ACT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—FEMALE GENITAL MUTLATN DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS FINAN INST INSURANCE SALES LAW FINANCIAL LICENEES—BANK REG HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS. HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM PEN CD—DNST POL—DISABILITY PUBLIC AID—WORK—PREGNANCY—KIDS SAVINGS BANK ACT—TECHNICAL SCH CD—GENDER EQUITY—TEACHERS TOLL HWY—EMERGENCY VEH—NO TOLL UCC—SECURED CREDITOR LIABILTY	HB-0666 HB-2447 HB-1900 HB-1691 HB-0276 HB-0669 HB-0668 HB-0106 HB-030 HB-1288 HB-1288 HB-1288 HB-1828 HB-1809 HB-1108 HB-1106 HB-0116 HB-1107 HB-1412 HB-2210
BANK ACT—TECHNICAL CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM CIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATION COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG CONS INST LOAN ACT—TECHNICAL CREDIT UNION ACT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—FEMALE GENITAL MUTLATN DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS FINAN INST INSURANCE SALES LAW FINANCIAL LICENEES—BANK REG HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS. HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM PEN CD—DNST POL—DISABILITY PUBLIC AID—WORK—PREGNANCY—KIDS SAVINGS BANK ACT—TECHNICAL SCH CD—GENDER EQUITY—TEACHERS TOLL HWY—EMERGËNCY VEH—NO TOLL UCC—SECURED CREDITOR LIABILTY UNCLAIMD PROPRTY ACT—APLICBLTY OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED E	HB-0666 HB-2447 HB-1900 HB-1691 HB-0276 HB-0669 HB-0668 HB-0106 HB-030 HB-1288 HB-1288 HB-1288 HB-1828 HB-1809 HB-1108 HB-1106 HB-0116 HB-1107 HB-1412 HB-2210
BANK ACT—TECHNICAL CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM CIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATION COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG CONS INST LOAN ACT—TECHNICAL CREDIT UNION ACT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—FEMALE GENITAL MUTLATN DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS FINAN INST INSURANCE SALES LAW FINANCIAL LICENEES—BANK REG HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM PEN CD—DNST POL—DISABILITY PUBLIC AID—WORK—PREGNANCY—KIDS SAVINGS BANK ACT—TECHNICAL SCH CD—GENDER EQUITY—TEACHERS TOLL HWY—EMERGENCY VEH—NO TOLL UCC—SECURED CREDITOR LIABILTY UNCLAIMD PROPRTY ACT—APLICBLTY OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED E HOUSE BILL: 353, 448, 598, 957 SENATE BILL: 670, 773, 1024 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 94, 189	HB-0666 HB-2447 HB-1900 HB-1691 HB-0276 HB-0669 HB-0668 HB-0106 HB-030 HB-1288 HB-1288 HB-1288 HB-1828 HB-1809 HB-1108 HB-1106 HB-0116 HB-1107 HB-1412 HB-2210
BANK ACT—TECHNICAL CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM CIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATION COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG CONS INST LOAN ACT—TECHNICAL CREDIT UNION ACT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—FEMALE GENITAL MUTLATN DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS FINAN INST INSURANCE SALES LAW FINANCIAL LICENEES—BANK REG HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS. HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM PEN CD—DNST POL—DISABILITY PUBLIC AID—WORK—PREGNANCY—KIDS SAVINGS BANK ACT—TECHNICAL SCH CD—GENDER EQUITY—TEACHERS TOLL HWY—EMERGENCY VEH—NO TOLL UCC—SECURED CREDITOR LIABILTY UNCLAIMD PROPRTY ACT—APLICBLTY OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED E HOUSE BILL: 353, 448, 598, 957 SENATE BILL: 670, 773, 1024 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 94, 189 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 8	HB-0666 HB-2447 HB-1900 HB-1691 HB-0276 HB-0669 HB-0668 HB-0106 HB-030 HB-1288 HB-1288 HB-1288 HB-1828 HB-1809 HB-1108 HB-1106 HB-0116 HB-1107 HB-1412 HB-2210
BANK ACT—TECHNICAL CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM CIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATION COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG CONS INST LOAN ACT—TECHNICAL CREDIT UNION ACT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—FEMALE GENITAL MUTLATN DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS FINAN INST INSURANCE SALES LAW FINANCIAL LICENEES—BANK REG HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM PEN CD—DNST POL—DISABILITY PUBLIC AID—WORK—PREGNANCY—KIDS SAVINGS BANK ACT—TECHNICAL SCH CD—GENDER EQUITY—TEACHERS TOLL HWY—EMERGENCY VEH—NO TOLL UCC—SECURED CREDITOR LIABILTY UNCLAIMD PROPRTY ACT—APLICBLTY OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED E HOUSE BILL: 353, 448, 598, 957 SENATE BILL: 670, 773, 1024 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 94, 189	HB-0666 HB-2447 HB-1900 HB-1691 HB-0276 HB-0669 HB-0668 HB-0106 HB-030 HB-1288 HB-1288 HB-1288 HB-1828 HB-1809 HB-1108 HB-1106 HB-0116 HB-1107 HB-1412 HB-2210
BANK ACT—TECHNICAL CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM CIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATION COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG CONS INST LOAN ACT—TECHNICAL CREDIT UNION ACT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—FEMALE GENITAL MUTLATN DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS FINAN INST INSURANCE SALES LAW FINANCIAL LICENEES—BANK REG HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS. HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM PEN CD—DNST POL—DISABILITY PUBLIC AID—WORK—PREGNANCY—KIDS SAVINGS BANK ACT—TECHNICAL SCH CD—GENDER EQUITY—TEACHERS TOLL HWY—EMERGENCY VEH—NO TOLL UCC—SECURED CREDITOR LIABILTY UNCLAIMD PROPRTY ACT—APLICBLTY OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED E HOUSE BILL: 353, 448, 598, 957 SENATE BILL: 670, 773, 1024 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 94, 189 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 8	HB-0666 HB-2447 HB-1900 HB-1691 HB-0276 HB-0669 HB-0668 HB-0106 HB-030 HB-1288 HB-1288 HB-1288 HB-1828 HB-1809 HB-1108 HB-1106 HB-0116 HB-1107 HB-1412 HB-2210
BANK ACT—TECHNICAL CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM CIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATION COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG CONS INST LOAN ACT—TECHNICAL CREDIT UNION ACT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—FEMALE GENITAL MUTLATN DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS FINAN INST INSURANCE SALES LAW FINANCIAL LICENEES—BANK REG HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM PEN CD—DNST POL—DISABILITY PUBLIC AID—WORK—PREGNANCY—KIDS SAVINGS BANK ACT—TECHNICAL SCH CD—GENDER EQUITY—TEACHERS TOLL HWY—EMERGENCY VEH—NO TOLL UCC—SECURED CREDITOR LIABILTY UNCLAIMD PROPRTY ACT—APLICBLTY OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED E HOUSE BILL: 353, 448, 598, 957 SENATE BILL: 670, 773, 1024 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 94, 189 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 DURKIN, JAMES B. REPRESENTATIVE (44TH DIST. REP) \$BD HIGH ED—STUDY H ED ISSUES	НВ-0666 НВ-2447 НВ-1900 НВ-1691 НВ-0276 НВ-0669 НВ-0668 НВ-0663 НВ-0375 НВ-1288 НВ-1288 НВ-1288 НВ-1828 НВ-1108 НВ-1108 НВ-1107 НВ-0116 НВ-0116 НВ-0116 НВ-0116
BANK ACT—TECHNICAL CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM CIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATION COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG CONS INST LOAN ACT—TECHNICAL CREDIT UNION ACT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—FEMALE GENITAL MUTLATN DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS FINAN INST INSURANCE SALES LAW FINANCIAL LICENEES—BANK REG HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS. HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM PEN CD—DNST POL—DISABILITY PUBLIC AID—WORK—PREGNANCY—KIDS SAVINGS BANK ACT—TECHNICAL SCH CD—GENDER EQUITY—TEACHERS TOLL HWY—EMERGENCY VEH—NO TOLL UCC—SECURED CREDITOR LIABILTY UNCLAIMD PROPRTY ACT—APLICBLTY OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED E HOUSE BILL: 353, 448, 598, 957 SENATE BILL: 670, 773, 1024 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 8, 94, 189 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 8, 94, 189 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 DURKIN, JAMES B. REPRESENTATIVE (44TH DIST. REP) \$BD HIGH ED—STUDY H ED ISSUES \$IL MATH & SCI ACADEMY—STUDY	HB-0666 HB-2447 HB-1900 HB-1691 HB-0276 HB-0669 HB-0668 HB-0106 HB-0375 HB-1288 HB-1288 HB-1288 HB-1108 HB-1108 HB-1107 HB-1107 HB-1107 HB-1107 HB-1107
BANK ACT—TECHNICAL CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM CIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATION COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG CONS INST LOAN ACT—TECHNICAL CREDIT UNION ACT—TECHNICAL CREDIT UNION ACT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—FEMALE GENITAL MUTLATN DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS FINAN INST INSURANCE SALES LAW FINANCIAL LICENEES—BANK REG HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM PEN CD—DNST POL—DISABILITY PUBLIC AID—WORK—PREGNANCY—KIDS SAVINGS BANK ACT—TECHNICAL SCH CD—GENDER EQUITY—TEACHERS TOLL HWY—EMERGENCY VEH—NO TOLL UCC—SECURED CREDITOR LIABILTY UNCLAIMD PROPRTY ACT—APLICBLTY OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED FHOUSE BILL: 353, 448, 598, 957 SENATE BILL: 670, 773, 1024 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 94, 189 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 DURKIN, JAMES B. REPRESENTATIVE (44TH DIST. REP) \$BD HIGH ED—STUDY H ED ISSUES \$IL MATH & SCI ACADEMY—STUDY \$IL STUDENT ASSIST COMM—STUDY	HB-0666 HB-2447 HB-1900 HB-1691 HB-0276 HB-0669 HB-0668 HB-0166 HB-0375 HB-1288 HB-1288 HB-1828 HB-1828 HB-1108 HB-1107 HB-1107 HB-1107 HB-1107 HB-1107 HB-1107
BANK ACT—TECHNICAL CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM CIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATION COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG CONS INST LOAN ACT—TECHNICAL CREDIT UNION ACT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—FEMALE GENITAL MUTLATN DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS FINAN INST INSURANCE SALES LAW FINANCIAL LICENEES—BANK REG HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM PEN CD—DNST POL—DISABILITY PUBLIC AID—WORK—PREGNANCY—KIDS SAVINGS BANK ACT—TECHNICAL SCH CD—GENDER EQUITY—TEACHERS TOLL HWY—EMERGENCY VEH—NO TOLL UCC—SECURED CREDITOR LIABILTY UNCLAIMD PROPRTY ACT—APLICBLTY OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED E HOUSE BILL: 353, 448, 598, 957 SENATE BILL: 670, 773, 1024 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 8 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 DURKIN, JAMES B. REPRESENTATIVE (44TH DIST. REP) \$BD HIGH ED—STUDY HED ISSUES \$IL MATH & SCI ACADEMY—STUDY \$IL STUDENT ASSIST COMM—STUDY \$ST BD ED—STUDY ED ISSUES	HB-0666 HB-2447 HB-1900 HB-1691 HB-0276 HB-0669 HB-0668 HB-0375 HB-1288 HB-1288 HB-1288 HB-1828 HB-1107 HB-1107 HB-1107 HB-1107 HB-1412 HB-210 EY DEUCHLER HB-2516 HB-2515 HB-2516 HB-2516 HB-2516 HB-2517
BANK ACT—TECHNICAL CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM CIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATION COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG CONS INST LOAN ACT—TECHNICAL CREDIT UNION ACT—TECHNICAL CREDIT UNION ACT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—FEMALE GENITAL MUTLATN DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS FINAN INST INSURANCE SALES LAW FINANCIAL LICENEES—BANK REG HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM PEN CD—DNST POL—DISABILITY PUBLIC AID—WORK—PREGNANCY—KIDS SAVINGS BANK ACT—TECHNICAL SCH CD—GENDER EQUITY—TEACHERS TOLL HWY—EMERGENCY VEH—NO TOLL UCC—SECURED CREDITOR LIABILTY UNCLAIMD PROPRTY ACT—APLICBLTY OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED FHOUSE BILL: 353, 448, 598, 957 SENATE BILL: 670, 773, 1024 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 94, 189 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5 DURKIN, JAMES B. REPRESENTATIVE (44TH DIST. REP) \$BD HIGH ED—STUDY H ED ISSUES \$IL MATH & SCI ACADEMY—STUDY \$IL STUDENT ASSIST COMM—STUDY	HB-0666 HB-2447 HB-1900 HB-1691 HB-0276 HB-0669 HB-0668 HB-0375 HB-1288 HB-1288 HB-1288 HB-1828 HB-1108 HB-1059 HB-1108 HB-107 HB-1107 HB-1107 HB-1107 HB-1107 HB-1412 HB-2516 HB-2515 HB-2516 HB-2517 HB-2517

DURKIN, JAMES B. REPRESENTATIVE (44TH DIST. REP)-	-Cont.
CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES	
CIV ADMIN CD—RENUMBERCIV PRO—FORCIBLE ENTRY—CRIME	HB-1270
CIV PRO—FORCIBLE ENTRY—CRIMECIV PRO—MALPRACTICE—AFFIDAVIT	
CIV PRO—PRIOR STATUTES—TECH	HB-1183
CIV PRO—SUNSHINE IN LITIGATION	HB-0538
COMP REVIEW ACT—STATES ATTYS	HB-1123
COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG	HB-0276
CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINECRIM CD & CORR—BOMBS	HB-0722
CRIM CD—CABLE TV—TECH	ПВ-1040 НR-1243
CRIM CD—DOMESTIC VIOLENCE	
CRIM CD—FIREARMS—VARIOUS	HB-0916
CRIM CD—OBSTRUCTING JUSTICE	HB- 1139
CRIM CD—POSSN—BODY ARMOR PIERC	HB-1194
CRIM PRO—JUDGE SUBSTITUTION CRIM PRO—PRIOR VIOLENT ACTS	ПВ-2300 ПВ-1155
CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO	HB-1433
ELECTRICIANS LICENSING ACT	
FIRST 1997 GENERAL REVISORY	HB-1269
FOOD DONATIONS—DAY OLD BREAD	
FOOD DONATIONS—DAY OLD BREAD	
FOREST PRESERVE—INT EARNINGSHGH ED PREPAY TUITION CONTRACT	HB-1651
HUMANE CARE—POLICE ANIMAL	HB-0978
INC TX—BUSINESS INC—NON—RESDNT	HB-0585
INC TX—EDUCATION EXPENSE CR	H B- 0999
OFFICE OF THE TAXPAYER DEFEND	HB-1341
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—DEATH BENEFIT	HB-1034
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—WIDOW BENEFIT PEN CD—DNST POLICE—PORTABILITY	HB-1033
PEN CD—IMRF SLEP—SURVIVORS 3%	
PEN CD-IMRF SLEP-WIDOW REMARRY	НВ-0943
PEN CD—IMRF—POLICE SALARY	HB-0979
PEN CD—SERS—ARSON INVESTIGATOR	HB-1611
PEN CD—SHERIFFS—TRANSFER CRED PENCD—DNST TCHR—ADOPTION LEAVE	HB-1523 HR-0580
PRIVATE SEWAGE DISPOSAL	
PRIVATE SEWAGE DISPOSAL—TECH	HB-0553
PROBATE—ADMINISTRATION—MINORS	
SCH CD—TECHNOLOGY NETWORK	HB-0754
ST FIRE MARSHAL—REIMBURSEMENTTITLE INSUR—RESCIND POLICY	HB-0820
UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN	HB-0472
USE TX-RET OCC TX-FOOD PCKGING	HB-0605
VEH CD-ALL TERRAIN VEHICLE	HB-1618
VICTIM NOTIFICATION—PRIVATE	HB-0025
VICTIM NOTIFICATION—PRIVATE	
2ND 1997 GENERAL REVISORY ACTOTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORI	ED RY DÚRKIN
HOUSE BILL: 82, 672, 695, 716, 801, 802, 803, 804	DD DI DCKKII
SENATE BILL: 5, 102, 123, 429, 508, 509, 538, 550, 738, 75	96, 878, 1097
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 104, 138, 201	
ERWIN, JUDY REPRESENTATIVE (11TH DIST. DEM)	
\$ARTS COUNCIL	HB-2001
\$DNR—CHGO PARK DIST—SHORELINE	НВ-0360
\$EPA—GREAT LAKES PROT FUNDABORTION LAW—POSTING OBJECTION	
ABORTION—PUBLIC FUNDINGABORTION—PUBLIC FUNDING	
ACCESS EMERGENCY MED SERVICES	
ACCESS EMERGENCY MED SERVICES	HB-0643
ADOPT—A—SCHOOL INC TAX CREDIT	
AGENCY APPROPRIATION ACTAGENCY APPROPRIATION ACT	НВ-0351
ALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERS	 HR-1028
BD HGH ED—BUDGET—TECHNICAL	

ERWIN, JUDY REPRESENTATIVE (11TH DIST. DEM)—Cont.	
BD HGH ED—TERMS—TECHNICAL	HR-0700
BOXING ACT—REPEAL—RENAME	HR-0715
CDB—APPROVE ST PROP LEAS—PURC	HB-0387
CHECK PRINTER REGULATION	
CHILD BACK SEAT OF VEH—AIR BAG	HB 0402
CHILD CARE DEVELOPMENT ACT	HD 0492
CILL D CAPETY ACT	IID 1021
CHILD SAFETY ACTCIV ADM—DPHLTH—VIOLENT INJURY	HD 1904
COMMISSION ON STATUS OF WOMEN	IID 1277
COMMISSION ON STATUS OF WOMEN	IID 1601
COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACTCOMPULSIVE GAMBLING INTERVENTN	HB-1091
COMPULSIVE GAMBLING INTERVENTN	HB-0024
CONDOMINIUM PROPERTY—RECORDS	
CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE	HB-2031
CRIM CD—DOMESTIC BATTERYCRIM CD—FIREARM SALES—SCHOOLS	HB-0651
CRIM CD—FIREARM SALES—SCHOOLS	HB-013/
CRIM CD—FIREARMS MINORS	HB-0395
CRIM CD—FRAUDCRIM CD—INTERFERE—HEALTH CARE	HB-1117
CRIM CD—INTERFERE—HEALTH CARE	HB-0851
CRIMINAL CD—FIREARM SALES	HB-0418
CRITICAL HEALTH ED—1ST AID—CPR	HB-0208
CUSTODY—PETITIONS—NONPARENTS	HB-0236
DCFS-REPORT-ADDICT-BIRTH-TECH	HB-1812
DCFS—TECHNICALDENTAL MANAGED CARE REGULATION	HB-1813
DENTAL MANAGED CARE REGULATION	HB-0423
DENTAL MANAGED CARE REGULATION	HB- 0558
DOMESTIC VIOLENCE—FIREARM	HB-2153
ED LAB RELA—BARGAINING SUBJECT	HB-0807
EDUCATE FOR FUTURE TODAY ACT	. HB- 0396
ELEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE,	. HB- 0639
ELEC CD—1998 AUGUST PRIMARY	HB-1775
ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES	HB-0556
EMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS	. НВ-0617
EMPLOYMENT—YOUTHBUILD ACT	. нв-0918
EURO CONVERSION ACT	. нв-1418
FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL	
FIREARM TAX ACTFIREARMS AND CRIM—DOMESTIC BAT	HB-0419
FIREARMS AND CRIM—DOMESTIC BAI	HB-0392
FIREWORKS USE ACT—LICENSE	HB-2387
FIREWORKS USE—INCLUDE SPARKLER	. HB-0704
FREEDOM OF CHOICE—PREGNCY TERMGENETIC INFORMATION PRIVACY AC	. HB-0319
GO BONDS—SCHOOL CONSTRUCT PRG	. HB-0008
GOV BUDGET PROPOSAL—ESTIMATES	. ID-0198
HGH ED PREPAY TUITION CONTRACT	. IID-0900
HGHR ED—ANNUAL MAP SURVEY	. ПБ-0190 ПВ-1631
HGHR ED—STUDENT MEMBER VOTES	HB-2364
HUM SERV—HEALTH FAC—DEVLP PLAN	HR-0635
IL PROCUREMNT—STATE PURCHASING	HR-1633
INC TX CR-TUITION-IL COLL-UNIV	HB-0400
INC TX—CIRCUIT BREAKER CREDIT	HB-0181
INC TX—COLL SAVINGS—EXEMPT	HB-0401
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN	HB-1324
INC TX—CR—DEPENDENT CARE	
INS CD—SERIOUS MENTAL ILLNESS	
INS CHILD HLTH SUPERVISION	
INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT	. HB-0620
INS MENTAL HLTH COVER DISCLOSE	. HB-0632
INS SERIOUS MENTAL ILLNESS	. HB-0428
INS-COVER BIO-BASED MENTAL	
INS-GENETIC TESTING	. HB-0388
LOTTERY—PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNC	
MANAGED CARE PATIENT RIGHTS	
MARRIAGE—REPEAL SAME—SEX BAN	HB-0389
MEDCAID—MANAGD CARE ORIENTATN	
MINIMUM WAGE—TRAINING WAGE	
MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN NE ILL PLAN ACT—METRO PLAN ORG	

ERWIN, JUDY REPRESENTATIVE (11TH DIST. DEM)—C	ont.
NE ILL PLAN COMM-LAND USE PLAN	HB-2043
NO SMOKING—HLTH CARE FACILITY	HB-0570
PATIENT COMMUNICATION ACTPEN CD—INVSTMT—NO TOBACCO	
PERFORMANCE REVIEW ACT	HR-0394
PESTICIDES—LOCAL REGULATION	HB-0701
PROP TX—EXEMPT SCHOOLS—TECH PROP TX—EXEMPT SCHOOLS—TECH	HB-1910
PROP TX—EXEMPT SCHOOLS—TECH	HB-2220
PROP TX-SCHOOL PROP-EXEMPT	
PU COMM COLL—CHI DAY CAREPUBLIC AID—WORK—PREGNANCY—KIDS	
PURCHASING ACT—LEASES	
RTA-BICYCLES ON COMMUTER RAIL	
SCH CD-ELIMINATE GA SCHOLRSHP	H B- 0402
SCH CD—FREEDOM OF EXPRESSION	HB-0154
SCH CD-GENDER EQUITY-TEACHERS	
SCH CD—IRISH FAMINE STUDY	
SCH CD—STUDY N CAROLINA PROGS SEX EXPLOITATION BY HEALTH PRO	
ST BD ED—BD HGH ED—ARTS ORGZNS	HB-1751
STATE REAL ESTATE BOARD	
TOBACCO SALES TO KIDS—PENALTY	HB-0662
TREAS—INVEST POOL—TECHNICAL	HB-1416
U OF I—STUDENT TRUSTEE VOTE	НВ-0923
UNBLEACHED PAPER—STATE PURCHASUSE TX—RET OCC TX—FOOD PCKGING	
VEH CD—MOTORCYCLE HELMET—MINOR	HR-0303
VICTIM NOTIFICATION—PRIVATE	
WAGERING TAX — GRADUATED	
WORKER COMP & OD—BENEFIT FRAUD	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSO	RED BY ERWIN
HOUSE BILL: 11, 38, 43, 80, 105, 106, 107, 124, 127, 135, 470, 474, 661, 691, 705, 740, 772, 907, 951, 966, 982, 1	. 161, 187, 253, 270, 354, 425,
1380 1433 1443 1477 1504 1610 1817 1998 2059	139, 1140, 1271; 1292, 1328, 2257-2262
1389, 1433, 1443, 1477, 1504, 1610, 1817, 1998, 2059, SENATE BILL: 3, 35, 76, 166, 248, 315, 327, 329, 340,	2257, 2262 368, 406, 408, 423, 427, 460,
1389, 1433, 1443, 1477, 1504, 1610, 1817, 1998, 2059, SENATE BILL: 3, 35, 76, 166, 248, 315, 327, 329, 340, 463, 479, 495, 529, 592, 593, 618, 665, 672, 698, 723,	2257, 2262 368, 406, 408, 423, 427, 460,
1389, 1433, 1443, 1477, 1504, 1610, 1817, 1998, 2059, SENATE BILL: 3, 35, 76, 166, 248, 315, 327, 329, 340, 463, 479, 495, 529, 592, 593, 618, 665, 672, 698, 723, 848, 852, 855, 878, 950, 1024, 1050	2257, 2262 368, 406, 408, 423, 427, 460,
1389, 1433, 1443, 1477, 1504, 1610, 1817, 1998, 2059, SENATE BILL: 3, 35, 76, 166, 248, 315, 327, 329, 340, 463, 479, 495, 529, 592, 593, 618, 665, 672, 698, 723, 848, 852, 855, 878, 950, 1024, 1050 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 44, 189, 261	2257, 2262 368, 406, 408, 423, 427, 460,
1389, 1433, 1443, 1477, 1504, 1610, 1817, 1998, 2059, SENATE BILL: 3, 35, 76, 166, 248, 315, 327, 329, 340, 463, 479, 495, 529, 592, 593, 618, 665, 672, 698, 723, 848, 852, 855, 878, 950, 1024, 1050 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 44, 189, 261 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30	2257, 2262 368, 406, 408, 423, 427, 460,
1389, 1433, 1443, 1477, 1504, 1610, 1817, 1998, 2059, SENATE BILL: 3, 35, 76, 166, 248, 315, 327, 329, 340, 463, 479, 495, 529, 592, 593, 618, 665, 672, 698, 723, 848, 852, 855, 878, 950, 1024, 1050 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 44, 189, 261 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 10	2257, 2262 368, 406, 408, 423, 427, 460,
1389, 1433, 1443, 1477, 1504, 1610, 1817, 1998, 2059, SENATE BILL: 3, 35, 76, 166, 248, 315, 327, 329, 340, 463, 479, 495, 529, 592, 593, 618, 665, 672, 698, 723, 848, 852, 855, 878, 950, 1024, 1050 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 44, 189, 261 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 10 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 35	2257, 2262 368, 406, 408, 423, 427, 460, 763, 773, 780, 806, 807, 844,
1389, 1433, 1443, 1477, 1504, 1610, 1817, 1998, 2059, SENATE BILL: 3, 35, 76, 166, 248, 315, 327, 329, 340, 463, 479, 495, 529, 592, 593, 618, 665, 672, 698, 723, 848, 852, 855, 878, 950, 1024, 1050 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 44, 189, 261 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 35 FANTIN. ARLINE M. REPRESENTATIVE (29TH DIST. DI	2257, 2262 368, 406, 408, 423, 427, 460, 763, 773, 780, 806, 807, 844,
1389, 1433, 1443, 1477, 1504, 1610, 1817, 1998, 2059, SENATE BILL: 3, 35, 76, 166, 248, 315, 327, 329, 340, 463, 479, 495, 529, 592, 593, 618, 665, 672, 698, 723, 848, 852, 855, 878, 950, 1024, 1050 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 44, 189, 261 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 35 FANTIN, ARLINE M. REPRESENTATIVE (29TH DIST. DI \$CAP—CDB REHAB PULLMAN MARKET	2257, 2262 368, 406, 408, 423, 427, 460, 763, 773, 780, 806, 807, 844, EM)
1389, 1433, 1443, 1477, 1504, 1610, 1817, 1998, 2059, SENATE BILL: 3, 35, 76, 166, 248, 315, 327, 329, 340, 463, 479, 495, 529, 592, 593, 618, 665, 672, 698, 723, 848, 852, 855, 878, 950, 1024, 1050 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 44, 189, 261 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 35 FANTIN. ARLINE M. REPRESENTATIVE (29TH DIST. DI	2257, 2262 368, 406, 408, 423, 427, 460, 763, 773, 780, 806, 807, 844, EM)
1389, 1433, 1443, 1477, 1504, 1610, 1817, 1998, 2059, SENATE BILL: 3, 35, 76, 166, 248, 315, 327, 329, 340, 463, 479, 495, 529, 592, 593, 618, 665, 672, 698, 723, 848, 852, 855, 878, 950, 1024, 1050 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 44, 189, 261 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 35 FANTIN, ARLINE M. REPRESENTATIVE (29TH DIST. DI \$CAP—CDB REHAB PULLMAN MARKET	2257, 2262 368, 406, 408, 423, 427, 460, 763, 773, 780, 806, 807, 844, EM)
1389, 1433, 1443, 1477, 1504, 1610, 1817, 1998, 2059, SENATE BILL: 3, 35, 76, 166, 248, 315, 327, 329, 340, 463, 479, 495, 529, 592, 593, 618, 665, 672, 698, 723, 848, 852, 855, 878, 950, 1024, 1050 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 44, 189, 261 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 10 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 35 FANTIN, ARLINE M. REPRESENTATIVE (29TH DIST. DI \$CAP—CDB REHAB PULLMAN MARKET	2257, 2262 368, 406, 408, 423, 427, 460, 763, 773, 780, 806, 807, 844, EM)
1389, 1433, 1443, 1477, 1504, 1610, 1817, 1998, 2059, SENATE BILL: 3, 35, 76, 166, 248, 315, 327, 329, 340, 463, 479, 495, 529, 592, 593, 618, 665, 672, 698, 723, 848, 852, 855, 878, 950, 1024, 1050 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 44, 189, 261 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 35 FANTIN, ARLINE M. REPRESENTATIVE (29TH DIST. DI \$CAP—CDB REHAB PULLMAN MARKET	EM)
1389, 1433, 1443, 1477, 1504, 1610, 1817, 1998, 2059, SENATE BILL: 3, 35, 76, 166, 248, 315, 327, 329, 340, 463, 479, 495, 529, 592, 593, 618, 665, 672, 698, 723, 848, 852, 855, 878, 950, 1024, 1050 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 44, 189, 261 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 35 FANTIN, ARLINE M. REPRESENTATIVE (29TH DIST. DI SCAP—CDB REHAB PULLMAN MARKET	EM)
1389, 1433, 1443, 1477, 1504, 1610, 1817, 1998, 2059, SENATE BILL: 3, 35, 76, 166, 248, 315, 327, 329, 340, 463, 479, 495, 529, 592, 593, 618, 665, 672, 698, 723, 848, 852, 855, 878, 950, 1024, 1050 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 44, 189, 261 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 35 FANTIN, ARLINE M. REPRESENTATIVE (29TH DIST. DI \$CAP—CDB REHAB PULLMAN MARKET	2257, 2262 368, 406, 408, 423, 427, 460, 763, 773, 780, 806, 807, 844, EM)
1389, 1433, 1443, 1477, 1504, 1610, 1817, 1998, 2059, SENATE BILL: 3, 35, 76, 166, 248, 315, 327, 329, 340, 463, 479, 495, 529, 592, 593, 618, 665, 672, 698, 723, 848, 852, 855, 878, 950, 1024, 1050 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 44, 189, 261 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 35 FANTIN, ARLINE M. REPRESENTATIVE (29TH DIST. DI SCAP—CDB REHAB PULLMAN MARKET	EM)
1389, 1433, 1443, 1477, 1504, 1610, 1817, 1998, 2059, SENATE BILL: 3, 35, 76, 166, 248, 315, 327, 329, 340, 463, 479, 495, 529, 592, 593, 618, 665, 672, 698, 723, 848, 852, 855, 878, 950, 1024, 1050 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 44, 189, 261 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 10 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 35 FANTIN, ARLINE M. REPRESENTATIVE (29TH DIST. DI \$CAP—CDB REHAB PULLMAN MARKET	EM)
1389, 1433, 1443, 1477, 1504, 1610, 1817, 1998, 2059, SENATE BILL: 3, 35, 76, 166, 248, 315, 327, 329, 340, 463, 479, 495, 529, 592, 593, 618, 665, 672, 698, 723, 848, 852, 855, 878, 950, 1024, 1050 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 44, 189, 261 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 35 FANTIN, ARLINE M. REPRESENTATIVE (29TH DIST. DI \$CAP—CDB REHAB PULLMAN MARKET SCAP—CDB REHAB PULLMAN FACTORY ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS BEER INDUSTRY—JUDICIAL REMEDY BINGO LICENSE TX—RAISE LIMIT CD CORR—GANG CRIMES COMMUNITY COLLEGE HEALTH INSUR COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS COMMUNITY POLICING FUND—CREATES CONDO ACT—LIABILITY INS—ESCROW CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING	EM) HB-0042 HB-0041 HB-0674 HB-0019 HB-0708 HB-0604 HB-0604 HB-1228 HB-1670
1389, 1433, 1443, 1477, 1504, 1610, 1817, 1998, 2059, SENATE BILL: 3, 35, 76, 166, 248, 315, 327, 329, 340, 463, 479, 495, 529, 592, 593, 618, 665, 672, 698, 723, 848, 852, 855, 878, 950, 1024, 1050 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 44, 189, 261 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 35 FANTIN, ARLINE M. REPRESENTATIVE (29TH DIST. DI \$CAP—CDB REHAB PULLMAN MARKET	EM) HB-042 HB-0474 HB-0674 HB-078 HB-0708 HB-0708 HB-0804 HB-0804 HB-0804 HB-0708 HB-0604 HB-1262 HB-1670 HB-2287
1389, 1433, 1443, 1477, 1504, 1610, 1817, 1998, 2059, SENATE BILL: 3, 35, 76, 166, 248, 315, 327, 329, 340, 463, 479, 495, 529, 592, 593, 618, 665, 672, 698, 723, 848, 852, 855, 878, 950, 1024, 1050 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 44, 189, 261 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 35 FANTIN, ARLINE M. REPRESENTATIVE (29TH DIST. DI SCAP—CDB REHAB PULLMAN MARKET	EM) HB-0042 HB-0041 HB-0474 HB-0674 HB-078 HB-078 HB-078 HB-0604 HB-1262 HB-1262 HB-1670 HB-2287 HB-0747
1389, 1433, 1443, 1477, 1504, 1610, 1817, 1998, 2059, SENATE BILL: 3, 35, 76, 166, 248, 315, 327, 329, 340, 463, 479, 495, 529, 592, 593, 618, 665, 672, 698, 723, 848, 852, 855, 878, 950, 1024, 1050 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 44, 189, 261 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 35 FANTIN, ARLINE M. REPRESENTATIVE (29TH DIST. DI SCAP—CDB REHAB PULLMAN MARKET	EM) HB-0042 HB-0041 HB-0674 HB-0019 HB-0308 HB-0708 HB-0708 HB-0604 HB-1262 HB-1262 HB-1272 HB-0747 HB-1272
1389, 1433, 1443, 1477, 1504, 1610, 1817, 1998, 2059, SENATE BILL: 3, 35, 76, 166, 248, 315, 327, 329, 340, 463, 479, 495, 529, 592, 593, 618, 665, 672, 698, 723, 848, 852, 855, 878, 950, 1024, 1050 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 44, 189, 261 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 35 FANTIN, ARLINE M. REPRESENTATIVE (29TH DIST. DI \$CAP—CDB REHAB PULLMAN MARKET	EM)
1389, 1433, 1443, 1477, 1504, 1610, 1817, 1998, 2059, SENATE BILL: 3, 35, 76, 166, 248, 315, 327, 329, 340, 463, 479, 495, 529, 592, 593, 618, 665, 672, 698, 723, 848, 852, 855, 878, 950, 1024, 1050 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 44, 189, 261 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 35 FANTIN, ARLINE M. REPRESENTATIVE (29TH DIST. DI \$CAP—CDB REHAB PULLMAN MARKET	EM) HB-0042 HB-0041 HB-0674 HB-0019 HB-0708 HB-0604 HB-1272 HB-1272 HB-1294 HB-1288 HB-1294 HB-1294 HB-248, 423, 427, 460, 807, 844, 844, 844, 844, 844, 844, 844, 84
1389, 1433, 1443, 1477, 1504, 1610, 1817, 1998, 2059, SENATE BILL: 3, 35, 76, 166, 248, 315, 327, 329, 340, 463, 479, 495, 529, 592, 593, 618, 665, 672, 698, 723, 848, 852, 855, 878, 950, 1024, 1050 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 44, 189, 261 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 35 FANTIN, ARLINE M. REPRESENTATIVE (29TH DIST. DI \$CAP—CDB REHAB PULLMAN MARKET	EM) HB-042 HB-0474 HB-0678 HB-0708 HB-0708 HB-1228 HB-1272 HB-1294 HB-1294 HB-0423 HB-042, HB-042, HB-0496 HB-042, HB-042, HB-042, HB-042, HB-042, HB-123, HB-123, HB-1294 HB-1294 HB-1294 HB-12961 HB-0423
1389, 1433, 1443, 1477, 1504, 1610, 1817, 1998, 2059, SENATE BILL: 3, 35, 76, 166, 248, 315, 327, 329, 340, 463, 479, 495, 529, 592, 593, 618, 665, 672, 698, 723, 848, 852, 855, 878, 950, 1024, 1050 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 44, 189, 261 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 35 FANTIN, ARLINE M. REPRESENTATIVE (29TH DIST. DI SCAP—CDB REHAB PULLMAN MARKET	2257, 2262 368, 406, 408, 423, 427, 460, 763, 773, 780, 806, 807, 844, HB-042 HB-041 HB-0474 HB-0674 HB-0678 HB-019 HB-2308 HB-0708 HB-1262 HB-1670 HB-1287 HB-1272 HB-1272 HB-1272 HB-1294 HB-0496 HB-2961 HB-0296
1389, 1433, 1443, 1477, 1504, 1610, 1817, 1998, 2059, SENATE BILL: 3, 35, 76, 166, 248, 315, 327, 329, 340, 463, 479, 495, 529, 592, 593, 618, 665, 672, 698, 723, 848, 852, 855, 878, 950, 1024, 1050 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 44, 189, 261 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 35 FANTIN, ARLINE M. REPRESENTATIVE (29TH DIST. DI SCAP—CDB REHAB PULLMAN MARKET—SCAP—CDB REHAB PULMAN FACTORY—ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION—ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS—BEER INDUSTRY—JUDICIAL REMEDY—BINGO LICENSE TX—RAISE LIMIT—CD CORR—GANG CRIMES—COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS—COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS—COMMUNITY FOOD GARDENS—COMMUNITY POLICING FUND—CREATES—CONDO ACT—LIABILITY INS—ESCROW—CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING—CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING—CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING—CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING—CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES—DASA TEEN PREGNANCY—DRUG ABUSE—CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES—DCA—SMALL BUSINESS GRANTS—DCCA—SMALL BUSINESS GRANTS—DENTAL MANAGED CARE REGULATION—DHR—CITIZENS CRIME COMMISSION—DHS—INSPECTOR GENERAL	EM)
1389, 1433, 1443, 1477, 1504, 1610, 1817, 1998, 2059, SENATE BILL: 3, 35, 76, 166, 248, 315, 327, 329, 340, 463, 479, 495, 529, 592, 593, 618, 665, 672, 698, 723, 848, 852, 855, 878, 950, 1024, 1050 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 44, 189, 261 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 35 FANTIN, ARLINE M. REPRESENTATIVE (29TH DIST. DI SCAP—CDB REHAB PULLMAN MARKET	EM) HB-0042 HB-0041 HB-0674 HB-078 HB-078 HB-078 HB-0708 HB-1228 HB-1670 HB-1272 HB-1272 HB-1272 HB-1272 HB-1272 HB-1294 HB-0423 HB-0423 HB-0423 HB-0423 HB-0423 HB-0423 HB-0296 HB-1446 HB-1560 HB-1446 HB-1446

ELEC CD—1998 AUGUST PRIMARY HB-1775	
EPA—BROWNFIELDS PROJECT	
EPA—PENALTIES—WST DISPOSAL	
GA SCHOLARSHIP—AWARDED BY ISAC HB-1150	
HGHR ED—ANNUAL MAP SURVEY HB-1631	
HGHR ED—INCENTIVE ACCESS GRANTHB-2457 HGHR ED—INCENTIVES FOR ACCESSHB-1346	
HIGHWAY ADVERTISING—SCHOOLS HB-0407	
HOMELESS MINOR—MEDICAL CONSENT HB-0406	
HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION HB-1241	
IL BUILDING COMMISSION ACT	
INC TAX—ENVIRONMENTAL CREDIT HB-1749	
INC TX—CHECKOFF—DIABETES HB-0125	
INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE HB-0294	
INS DRUG TREATMENT NO DENIAL HB-1686	
INTERGOVERNMENTAL LAND USEHB-0321	
JURY ACT—HARDSHIP—CAREGIVER HB-1688	
MUN CD—DEMOLITIONHB-0038 NON SUPPORT—COMMUNITY SERVICEHB-0965	
NON SUPPORT—COMMUNITY SERVICE HB-0965	
NURSING HOME—VIOLATIONS—FINES HB-0049	
OCC & USE TX—TECHNOLOGY EQUIP HB-0599	
PEN CD—IMRF—EARLY RETIREMENT HB-1453	
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT HB-0045	
PROP TX—ASSESSMENT LEVEL—TECH HB-2199	
PROP TX — CATASTROPHIC EVENT HB-2327	
PROP TX — COMPUTE RATE—COOK HB-1295	
PROP TX — COUNTY TAX MAPS—TECH HB-2200	
PROP TX—EXEMPTION—SCHOOLS—TECH	
PROP TX—HISTORIC PROPERTY—TECH HB-2198	
PROP TX—HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT HB-0623	
PROP TX—INDEMNITY FUND—FEES	
PROP TX—MAILING TAX BILL—TECH HB-2196	
PROP TX—PTEL—NEW PROPERTYHB-1427	
PROP TX—SENIOR CITIZEN ASSESS HB-0167	
PROP TX-SPECIAL ASSMT-FORFEIT HB-0884	
PROP TX—TRUTH IN TAX—SAME DATE HB-0571	
TROUTA-TROTH IN TAX-SAME DATE	
PU COMM COLL—CHI DAY CARE HB-1543	
PU COMM COLL—CHI DAY CAREHB-1543 PURCHASING—BUY ILLINOISHB-2098	
PU COMM COLL—CHI DAY CARE	
PU COMM COLL—CHI DAY CARE HB-1543 PURCHASING—BUY ILLINOIS HB-2098 RESIDENTIAL SELLER DISCLOSURE HB-0858 SCH CD—CHI SCH FIN AUTH BONDS HB-1640 SEAT BELT—POLICE STOP—CHILD HB-1610 ST DEBT COLLECTION—AUD GEN HB-0960 STATE LOAN ACT HB-0959 TWP CD—ASSESSOR—TECHNICAL HB-1603 TWPS—DOT—TRANSPORTATION GRANTS HB-2307 TX COLLECTION—CONFIDENTIALITY HB-0961 VEH CD—COMMUNITY COLLEGE PLATE HB-0501	
PU COMM COLL—CHI DAY CARE	
PU COMM COLL—CHI DAY CARE	
PU COMM COLL—CHI DAY CARE HB-1543 PURCHASING—BUY ILLINOIS HB-2098 RESIDENTIAL SELLER DISCLOSURE HB-358 SCH CD—CHI SCH FIN AUTH BONDS HB-1640 SEAT BELT—POLICE STOP—CHILD HB-1610 ST DEBT COLLECTION—AUD GEN HB-0960 STATE LOAN ACT HB-0959 TWP CD—ASSESSOR—TECHNICAL HB-1603 TWPS—DOT—TRANSPORTATION GRANTS HB-2307 TX COLLECTION—CONFIDENTIALITY HB-0961 VEH CD—COMMUNITY COLLEGE PLATE HB-0501 VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS HB-0153	
PU COMM COLL—CHI DAY CARE	
PU COMM COLL—CHI DAY CARE	74 :
PU COMM COLL—CHI DAY CARE)4 :
PU COMM COLL—CHI DAY CARE	74:
PU COMM COLL—CHI DAY CARE	74:
PU COMM COLL—CHI DAY CARE	74 :
PU COMM COLL—CHI DAY CARE	74 :
PU COMM COLL—CHI DAY CARE	74 :
PU COMM COLL—CHI DAY CARE	<i>74</i> :
PU COMM COLL—CHI DAY CARE	74 :
PU COMM COLL—CHI DAY CARE	74 :
PU COMM COLL—CHI DAY CARE	94 :
PU COMM COLL—CHI DAY CARE	74 :

FEIGENHOLTZ, SARA REPRESENTATIVE (12TH DIST. DEM)—Cont.
ASSISTED LIVING ESTABLISHMENT	HB-2045
AUTOMATIC TELLERS—FEE DISCLOSU	
CHILD BACK SEAT OF VEH—AIR BAG	HB-0492
CHILD SAFETY ACTCHILD SUPPRT—DISCOVERNG ASSETS	HB-1021
CHILD SUPPRT—DISCOVERNG ASSETS	HB-2152
CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION	НВ-0273
COLLECTION ACT—COMPT OFFSET	HB-0908
COMMISSION ON STATUS OF WOMEN	HB-1277
CONSUMER FRAUD—SERVICE—GENDER	HB-0239
CRIM CD—CONCEALMENT—TECHNICAL CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT	HB-1407
DASA TEEN PREGNANCY—DRUG ABUSE	UD 1204
DHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUG	HR-1072
DOMESTIC VIOLENCE—FIREARM	HR-2153
DPA—AID TO LAWFUL ALIENS	HB-0126
ELDER CARE SAVINGS BOND ACT	HB-0504
ELEC CD—POL COMM—ORG—REPORTS	
EMPLOYMENT—YOUTHBUILD ACT	HB-0918
EPA-FLOURESCENT LAMP RECYCLNG	НВ-2164
FINANCIAL TRANSACTION CARD	HB-0200
FLEX—TIME RIGHTS ACT	HB-1704
FLEX — TIME RIGHTS ACTFREEDOM OF CHOICE — PREGNCY TERM	HB-0319
GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM	HB-064 0
GENETIC INFORMATION PRIVACY AC	НВ-0008
HLTH CARE PURCHASE GROUP ACT	
HMO UTILIZATION REVIEW	HB-0626
HYPO SYRINGES—NEEDLE EXCHANGE	
ILLINOIS YOUTHBUILD ACT	HB-1284
INC TAX—EXEMPT CREDITINC TAX—RESIDENTIAL RENT CRED	UD-04/8
INS CD—INS EXCHANGE	HR-1881
INS CD—SERIOUS MENTAL ILLNESS	HR-0111
INS CHILD HI TH SUPERVISION	HB-0705
INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT	HB-0620
INS LICENSED PROF COUNSELOR	HB- 0161
INS MENTAL HLTH COVER DISCLOSE	HB-0632
INS PREEXISTING CONDITIONS	HB-1312
INS—GENETIC TESTING	НВ-0388
INSURANCE COVER CONTRACEPTIVES	НВ-0443
INSURANCE SALES ACT	HB-0222
JURY - DISCLOSE JUROR NAMES	HB-0927
JUV CT—NEGLECTED MINOR JUV CT—YOUTH PEER JURIES	
LEGALIZE ASSISTED SUICIDE	HR_0601
LOTTERY LAW—TECHNICAL	HB-1020
LOTTERY—INTERNET REPORT	HB-2151
MARRIAGE—REPEAL SAME—SEX BAN	HB-0389
MINIMUM WAGE—TRAINING WAGE	HB-0633
MINORITY—FRANCHISE FOUITY	HB- 0621
MUNI CD-GRAFFITI-PRIVATE PROP	HB-0661
MUNI CD-TIF SHORT TITLE-TECH	HB-0525
MUNI CD—TIF—AFFORDABLE HOUSING	HB-0698
MUNI CD—TIF—DEFINITION—BLIGHT MUNI CD—TIF—NOTICE & HEARING	
NOTIFICATION—FIREARM PURCHASES	10-13/6 1112-0500
PATIENT COMMUNICATION ACT	HB-0300
PUB AID—HOMELESS SUBSIDIES	
PUB AID—NONCITIZENS	HB-1205
RAINY DAY EDUC FIRST ACT	HB-0907
SAVINGS & ECONOMIC STABILITY	HB-1 131
SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS	HB- 0040
SCH CD—SCHOOL NURSE REQUIRED	НВ-0462
SCHOOL BUSES—SEAT BELTS	НВ-0682
SOS – RECORDS DATABASE TATTOO ARTIST LICENSE ACT	HB-0503
TAX CREDIT BOARD ACT	
VEH CD—CHILD—HELMET	HB-0080

FEIGENHOLTZ, SARA REPRESENTATIVE (12TH DIST. DEM)—Cont.
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY FEIGENHOLTZ
HOUSE BILL: 43, 208, 271, 293, 402, 522, 558, 638, 643, 651, 851, 906, 962, 1143, 1150, 1194, 1227, 1228, 1368, 1481, 1610, 2059, 2335, 2359, 2398, 2433
SENATE BILL: 80, 109, 124, 166, 196, 248, 351, 408, 418, 457, 463, 550, 595, 600, 670, 672, 852

HOUSE RESOLUTION: 29, 48, 75, 77, 78, 193, 194 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18

FLOWERS, MARY E. REPRESENTATIVE (21ST DIST. DEM)	
ABUSE & NEGLCT CHOO REPORT ACT	HR-0066
ABUSED MINOR—INFANT—DRUG TESTS	HR-0164
ADOPTED CHILD—PROCEDURE—INSUR	
ADOPTION—BIOLOGICL PARNT VISIT	HB-0615
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE CONTRBUTIONS	HB-0616
ADOPTION—UNFIT PERSON DEFINED	HB-0165
BREAST CANCER — DUTY TO INFORM	
BREAST CANCER—DUTY TO INFORM	. HB-0670
CARE FACILITIES—RETALIATION	. HB-0797
CARE FACILITY—TECHNICAL	. HB-2040
CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM CHILD & FAM SERV—SCHOLARSHIPS	HB-2447
CHILD & FAM SERV—SCHOLARSHIPS	. HB-0065
CHILD ADVOCATE ACT	. HB- 0975
CHILD WELFARE EMPLOYEES	. HB- 0091
COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT	. HB-1691
COMMUNITY CARE SERVICE WORKERS	HB-1784
COURT OF CLAIMS—PRISONERS	
CRIM CD—FEMALE GENITAL MUTLATN	
DAGE-VENDORS-ATTENDANTS-RATES	HB- 1780
DAYCARE INQ-TOLL FREE NUMBER	HB- 0466
DCFS—ADOPTION ASSTNCE PYMNTS	HB-0097
DCFS-AFDC HOTLINE	HB -0435
DCFS-FOSTER CARE VISITS	HB-0430
DCFS—FOSTER CARE—FINGERPRINTDCFS—FOSTER CARE—GRANT AMOUNT	НВ-0463
DCFS—FOSTER CARE—GRANT AMOUNT	НВ-0434
DCFS—FOSTER LICENSE—BACKLOG	
DCFS—FOSTER PLACEMENTS—REMOVAL	HB-0432
DCFS—PLACEMENT—FOSTER NETWORKDCFS—PLACEMENT—RECORDS	HB-0062
DCFS—PLACEMENT—RECORDSDCFS—STAFF—PROVIDER INQUIRIES	HB-09/6
DCEC TECHNICAL	HB-0433
DCFS—TECHNICALDCFS—TRANSITIONAL HOUSING	ПD- 1361
DENTAL MANAGED CARE REGULATION	IID-0033 HR_0558
DHS—HEALTHY FAMILY INITIATIVE	
DHS-HEMOPHILIA GRANTS-TECH	
DPA—AFDC—SELF SUFFICIENCY	HB-1460
DPA—AFDC—SELF SUFFICIENCY DPA—AFDC—TECHNICAL	. HB-1584
DPA-INSPECTOR GEN-MEDICAID	HB-0773
DPA-MEDICAID-TECHNICAL	HB-1583
EARLY CHILDHD GRANT—STEP AHEAD	HB-0465
ELECTRIC UTILITY COMPETITION	HB-0676
EMERG RM—CERTIFED PEDIATRICIAN	HB- 0444
ENDOCRINOLOGY SERVICE—AVAILABL	HB- 0188
FALSE ABUSE REPORTS—CUSTODY	HB- 0431
FAMILY PRESERVATION EVALUATION	
HEALTHY START PROGRAM ACT	
HMO ACT—TECHNICAL	HB-1873
HMO COVER DEVELOPMENTL THERAPY	
HMO UTILIZATION REVIEW	
HMO—OUTPATIENT UNDER 19 YRS	
HOSP LIC—NON ER MDS ON DUTY	
HOUSING—PLACE IN SCHOOL DIST	
INC TX—CREDIT—LIVE IN CAREINC TX—WELFARE TO WORK CR	
INC TX—WELFARE TO WORK CRINS CHILD ABUSE—DISCRIMINATION	
INSUR—GASTROINTESTINAL TRTMT	HR_01/12
INSURANCE CD-TECHNICAL	
INSURANCE CD—TECHNICAL	HB-1875
INSURANCE CD—I ECHNICAE	1013

FLOWERS, MARY E. REPRESENTATIVE (21ST DIST. DEM)	
INSURANCE COVER CONTRACEPTIVES	
JUV COURT—TECHNICAL	
JUV CT-MINOR TESTIFY	HB-0063
MANAGED CARE PATIENT RIGHTS	HB-0603
MEDICAID—MANAGD CARE PENALTIES	
MEDICAID—MANAGD CARE ROUNDTABL	HB-0782
MEDICAID—MANAGED CARE ENTITY	
MEDICAID—MANAGED CARE REPORTS	НВ-0783
MEDICAID—MANAGED CARE—MD PAYMT	HR-0779
MEDICAID—MARKET MANAGED CARE	
MEDICAID—MARKET MANAGED CARE	
MINORITY—FRANCHISE EQUITY	
MINORS—DEATH—SHARE RECORDS	НВ-0064
MUNI CD-LICENSE-RENTAL MANAGER	НВ-0249
NURSING HOMES—MIN STAFFING	
POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT	
PUB AID—AFDC—COMMUNITY SERVICE	HB - 0447
PUB AID—DIRECTORY—NEW HIRES	HB-0614
PUBLIC AID—HOMELESS—FED LAW	HB-0957
SCH CD—IRISH FAMINE STUDY	HB-0082
SCH CD—SCHOOL NURSE REQUIRED	
SEXUALLY DANGEROUS—COMMITMENT	HR_0163
SMOKE DETECTRS—TESTNG—TAMPERNG	HB-0420
TATTOO ARTIST LICENSE ACTVENDORS RATES—ATTENDANTS WAGES	
WELFARE REFORM—ACCOUNTABILITY	HB-1/58
WELFARE REFORM—TECHNICAL	HB-1725
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	ED BY FLOWERS
HOUSE BILL: 60, 107, 126, 474, 562, 579, 638, 1129, 1292,	<i>1490, 1828, 2291</i>
SENATE BILL: 80, 236, 329, 457, 550, 747, 780	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 4, 12, 55, 60, 70, 99, 106, 122, 14,	9, 176, 185, 189, 258, 266,
26 7	
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM) -
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION	HB-0273
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO	HB-0273 HB-0070
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO	HB-0273 HB-0070
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION	HB-0273 HB-0070 HB-2422
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES CRIM CD—AGGRAVTD DSCHRG—FIREARM	HB-0273 HB-0070 HB-2422 HB-2469
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES. CRIM CD—AGGRAVTD DSCHRG—FIREARM CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER	HB-0273 HB-0070 HB-2422 HB-2469 HB-0152
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES. CRIM CD—AGGRVTD DSCHRG—FIREARM CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER CRIM CD—SPERM DONOR—CONSENT	HB-0273 HB-0700 HB-2422 HB-0152 HB-0481
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION	HB-0273 HB-070 HB-2422 HB-2469 HB-0152 HB-0481 HB-1433
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION	HB-0273HB-0070HB-2422HB-0152HB-0481HB-1433HB-0482
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES CRIM CD—AGGRVTD DSCHRG—FIREARM CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER CRIM CD—SPERM DONOR—CONSENT CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO DRIVERS LICENSE REVOKE—FIREARM ELEC CD—CASH CONTRIBTIONS	
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES CRIM CD—AGGRVTD DSCHRG—FIREARM CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER CRIM CD—SPERM DONOR—CONSENT CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO DRIVERS LICENSE REVOKE—FIREARM ELEC CD—CASH CONTRIBTIONS FOIA—EXEMPT SOC SECURITY NO	
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES. CRIM CD—AGGRVTD DSCHRG—FIREARM CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER CRIM CD—SPERM DONOR—CONSENT CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO DRIVERS LICENSE REVOKE—FIREARM ELEC CD—CASH CONTRIBTIONS FOIA—EXEMPT SOC SECURITY NO. FOX WATERWAY—GRISWOLD LAKE.	HB-0273 HB-0070 HB-2422 HB-2469 HB-0152 HB-0481 HB-1433 HB-0482 HB-2313 HB-0071 HB-1137
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES. CRIM CD—AGGRVTD DSCHRG—FIREARM CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER CRIM CD—SPERM DONOR—CONSENT. CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO DRIVERS LICENSE REVOKE—FIREARM. ELEC CD—CASH CONTRIBTIONS FOIA—EXEMPT SOC SECURITY NO. FOX WATERWAY—GRISWOLD LAKE. MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR	HB-0273 HB-0070 HB-2422 HB-2469 HB-0152 HB-0481 HB-1433 HB-0482 HB-2313 HB-0071 HB-1137 HB-1093
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES. CRIM CD—AGGRVTD DSCHRG—FIREARM. CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER CRIM CD—SPERM DONOR—CONSENT. CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO. DRIVERS LICENSE REVOKE—FIREARM. ELEC CD—CASH CONTRIBTIONS. FOIA—EXEMPT SOC SECURITY NO. FOX WATERWAY—GRISWOLD LAKE. MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR. MUNI CD—ADMIN ADJUDICATION.	
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES. CRIM CD—AGGRVTD DSCHRG—FIREARM. CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER CRIM CD—SPERM DONOR—CONSENT. CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO. DRIVERS LICENSE REVOKE—FIREARM. ELEC CD—CASH CONTRIBTIONS. FOIA—EXEMPT SOC SECURITY NO. FOX WATERWAY—GRISWOLD LAKE. MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR. MUNI CD—ADMIN ADJUDICATION.	
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES. CRIM CD—AGGRVTD DSCHRG—FIREARM. CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER CRIM CD—SPERM DONOR—CONSENT. CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO. DRIVERS LICENSE REVOKE—FIREARM. ELEC CD—CASH CONTRIBTIONS. FOIA—EXEMPT SOC SECURITY NO. FOX WATERWAY—GRISWOLD LAKE. MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR. MUNI CD—ADMIN ADJUDICATION.	
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES CRIM CD—AGGRVTD DSCHRG—FIREARM CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER CRIM CD—SPERM DONOR—CONSENT. CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO DRIVERS LICENSE REVOKE—FIREARM ELEC CD—CASH CONTRIBTIONS FOIA—EXEMPT SOC SECURITY NO FOX WATERWAY—GRISWOLD LAKE MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR MUNI CD—ADMIN ADJUDICATION MUNI CODE—TELECOMM TAX ORGAN DONOR—DISABLED RECIPIENT PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—4% ANNUAL INC	HB-0273 HB-0070 HB-2422 HB-2469 HB-0152 HB-0481 HB-1433 HB-0482 HB-2313 HB-0071 HB-1137 HB-1093 HB-1918 HB-0468 HB-2421 HB-0373
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES CRIM CD—AGGRVTD DSCHRG—FIREARM CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER CRIM CD—SPERM DONOR—CONSENT. CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO DRIVERS LICENSE REVOKE—FIREARM ELEC CD—CASH CONTRIBTIONS FOIA—EXEMPT SOC SECURITY NO FOX WATERWAY—GRISWOLD LAKE MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR MUNI CD—ADMIN ADJUDICATION MUNI CODE—TELECOMM TAX ORGAN DONOR—DISABLED RECIPIENT PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—4% ANNUAL INC	HB-0273 HB-0070 HB-2422 HB-2469 HB-0152 HB-0481 HB-1433 HB-0482 HB-2313 HB-0071 HB-1137 HB-1093 HB-1918 HB-0468 HB-2421 HB-0373
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES CRIM CD—AGGRAVTD DSCHRG—FIREARM CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER CRIM CD—SPERM DONOR—CONSENT CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO DRIVERS LICENSE REVOKE—FIREARM ELEC CD—CASH CONTRIBTIONS FOIA—EXEMPT SOC SECURITY NO. FOX WATERWAY—GRISWOLD LAKE MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR MUNI CD—ADMIN ADJUDICATION MUNI CODE—TELECOMM TAX ORGAN DONOR—DISABLED RECIPIENT PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—4% ANNUAL INC PEN CD—DNST POLICE—EARLY RETMT	HB-0273 HB-0070 HB-2422 HB-2469 HB-0152 HB-0481 HB-1433 HB-0482 HB-2313 HB-0071 HB-1137 HB-1093 HB-1918 HB-0468 HB-2421 HB-0373 HB-0954
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES CRIM CD—AGGRVTD DSCHRG—FIREARM CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER CRIM CD—SPERM DONOR—CONSENT. CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO DRIVERS LICENSE REVOKE—FIREARM ELEC CD—CASH CONTRIBTIONS FOIA—EXEMPT SOC SECURITY NO FOX WATERWAY—GRISWOLD LAKE MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR. MUNI CD—ADMIN ADJUDICATION MUNI CODE—TELECOMM TAX ORGAN DONOR—DISABLED RECIPIENT PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—4% ANNUAL INC PEN CD—DNST POLICE—EARLY RETMT PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY	HB-0273 HB-0070 HB-2422 HB-2469 HB-0152 HB-0481 HB-1433 HB-0482 HB-2313 HB-0071 HB-1137 HB-1093 HB-1918 HB-0468 HB-2421 HB-0373 HB-0954 HB-0376
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES. CRIM CD—AGGRAVID DSCHRG—FIREARM. CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER CRIM CD—SPERM DONOR—CONSENT. CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO. DRIVERS LICENSE REVOKE—FIREARM. ELEC CD—CASH CONTRIBTIONS FOIA—EXEMPT SOC SECURITY NO. FOX WATERWAY—GRISWOLD LAKE. MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR. MUNI CD—ADMIN ADJUDICATION. MUNI CODE—TELECOMM TAX. ORGAN DONOR—DISABLED RECIPIENT PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—4% ANNUAL INC. PEN CD—DNST POLICE—EARLY RETMT. PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV DET LIC—EXEMPT—JOURNALIST.	HB-0273 HB-0070 HB-2422 HB-2469 HB-0152 HB-0481 HB-1433 HB-0482 HB-2313 HB-0071 HB-1137 HB-1137 HB-1093 HB-1918 HB-0468 HB-2421 HB-0373 HB-0373 HB-0954 HB-0376 HB-0376
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES. CRIM CD—AGGRAVTD DSCHRG—FIREARM CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER CRIM CD—SPERM DONOR—CONSENT. CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO DRIVERS LICENSE REVOKE—FIREARM ELEC CD—CASH CONTRIBTIONS FOIA—EXEMPT SOC SECURITY NO. FOX WATERWAY—GRISWOLD LAKE. MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR MUNI CD—ADMIN ADJUDICATION. MUNI CODE—TELECOMM TAX ORGAN DONOR—DISABLED RECIPIENT PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—4% ANNUAL INC. PEN CD—DNST POLICE—EARLY RETMT PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV DET LIC—EXEMPT—JOURNALIST TOBACCO—UNDERAGE BUY	
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES. CRIM CD—AGGRAVTD DSCHRG—FIREARM CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER CRIM CD—SPERM DONOR—CONSENT. CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO DRIVERS LICENSE REVOKE—FIREARM ELEC CD—CASH CONTRIBTIONS FOIA—EXEMPT SOC SECURITY NO. FOX WATERWAY—GRISWOLD LAKE. MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR MUNI CD—ADMIN ADJUDICATION MUNI CODE—TELECOMM TAX ORGAN DONOR—DISABLED RECIPIENT PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—4% ANNUAL INC PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—4% ANNUAL INC PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV DET LIC—EXEMPT—JOURNALIST TOBACCO—UNDERAGE BUY VEH CD—KENNEDY EXPRESSWAY LANE	
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES. CRIM CD—AGGRAVTD DSCHRG—FIREARM CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER CRIM CD—SPERM DONOR—CONSENT. CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO DRIVERS LICENSE REVOKE—FIREARM. ELEC CD—CASH CONTRIBTIONS FOIA—EXEMPT SOC SECURITY NO. FOX WATERWAY—GRISWOLD LAKE. MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR MUNI CD—ADMIN ADJUDICATION. MUNI CODE—TELECOMM TAX. ORGAN DONOR—DISABLED RECIPIENT PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—4% ANNUAL INC. PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—4% ANNUAL INC. PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV DET LIC—EXEMPT—JOURNALIST. TOBACCO—UNDERAGE BUY. VEH CD—KENNEDY EXPRESSWAY LANE. VEH CD—MOTORCYCLE FEES.	HB-0273 HB-0070 HB-2422 HB-2469 HB-152 HB-0481 HB-1433 HB-0482 HB-2313 HB-0071 HB-1137 HB-1093 HB-1918 HB-0468 HB-2421 HB-0373 HB-0376 HB-0376 HB-0954 HB-0972 HB-0944 HB-1173 HB-10380
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES. CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES. CRIM CD—AGGRAVID DSCHRG—FIREARM. CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER CRIM CD—SPERM DONOR—CONSENT. CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO. DRIVERS LICENSE REVOKE—FIREARM. ELEC CD—CASH CONTRIBTIONS. FOIA—EXEMPT SOC SECURITY NO. FOX WATERWAY—GRISWOLD LAKE. MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR. MUNI CD—ADMIN ADJUDICATION. MUNI CODE—TELECOMM TAX. ORGAN DONOR—DISABLED RECIPIENT PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—4% ANNUAL INC. PEN CD—DNST POLICE—EARLY RETMT. PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV DET LIC—EXEMPT—JOURNALIST. TOBACCO—UNDERAGE BUY. VEH CD—KENNEDY EXPRESSWAY LANE. VEH CD—MOTORCYCLE FEES. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORI	HB-0273 HB-0070 HB-2422 HB-2469 HB-0152 HB-0481 HB-1433 HB-0482 HB-2313 HB-0071 HB-1137 HB-1093 HB-1918 HB-0468 HB-2421 HB-0373 HB-0376 HB-0376 HB-0072 HB-0072 HB-0944 HB-1173 HB-0380 ED BY FRITCHEY
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER CRIM CD—SPERM DONOR—CONSENT CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO DRIVERS LICENSE REVOKE—FIREARM ELEC CD—CASH CONTRIBTIONS FOIA—EXEMPT SOC SECURITY NO FOX WATERWAY—GRISWOLD LAKE MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR MUNI CD—ADMIN ADJUDICATION MUNI CODE—TELECOMM TAX ORGAN DONOR—DISABLED RECIPIENT PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—4% ANNUAL INC PEN CD—DNST POLICE—EARLY RETMT PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV DET LIC—EXEMPT—JOURNALIST TOBACCO—UNDERAGE BUY VEH CD—MOTORCYCLE FEES OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORI HOUSE BILL: 38, 68, 105, 137, 147, 182, 213, 230, 251, 33	
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES CRIM CD—AGGRAVTD DSCHRG—FIREARM CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER CRIM CD—SPERM DONOR—CONSENT CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO DRIVERS LICENSE REVOKE—FIREARM ELEC CD—CASH CONTRIBTIONS FOIA—EXEMPT SOC SECURITY NO FOX WATERWAY—GRISWOLD LAKE MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR MUNI CD—ADMIN ADJUDICATION MUNI CODE—TELECOMM TAX ORGAN DONOR—DISABLED RECIPIENT PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—4% ANNUAL INC PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—4% ANNUAL INC PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV DET LIC—EXEMPT—JOURNALIST TOBACCO—UNDERAGE BUY VEH CD—KENNEDY EXPRESSWAY LANE VEH CD—MOTORCYCLE FEES OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORI HOUSE BILL: 38, 68, 105, 137, 147, 182, 213, 230, 251, 31 1000, 1130, 1332, 1504, 1701, 1812, 2323, 2324, 2325, 23	
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION	
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES CRIM CD—AGGRAVTD DSCHRG—FIREARM CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER CRIM CD—SPERM DONOR—CONSENT CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO DRIVERS LICENSE REVOKE—FIREARM ELEC CD—CASH CONTRIBTIONS FOIA—EXEMPT SOC SECURITY NO FOX WATERWAY—GRISWOLD LAKE MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR MUNI CD—ADMIN ADJUDICATION MUNI CODE—TELECOMM TAX ORGAN DONOR—DISABLED RECIPIENT PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—4% ANNUAL INC PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—4% ANNUAL INC PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV DET LIC—EXEMPT—JOURNALIST TOBACCO—UNDERAGE BUY VEH CD—KENNEDY EXPRESSWAY LANE VEH CD—MOTORCYCLE FEES OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORI HOUSE BILL: 38, 68, 105, 137, 147, 182, 213, 230, 251, 31 1000, 1130, 1332, 1504, 1701, 1812, 2323, 2324, 2325, 23	
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION	
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES CRIM CD—AGGRAVTD DSCHRG—FIREARM CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER CRIM CD—SPERM DONOR—CONSENT CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO DRIVERS LICENSE REVOKE—FIREARM ELEC CD—CASH CONTRIBTIONS FOIA—EXEMPT SOC SECURITY NO FOX WATERWAY—GRISWOLD LAKE MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR MUNI CD—ADMIN ADJUDICATION MUNI CODE—TELECOMM TAX ORGAN DONOR—DISABLED RECIPIENT PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—4% ANNUAL INC PEN CD—DNST POLICE—EARLY RETMT PENCD—CHGO TCHR—4% ANNUAL INC PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV DET LIC—EXEMPT—JOURNALIST TOBACCO—UNDERAGE BUY VEH CD—KENNEDY EXPRESSWAY LANE VEH CD—MOTORCYCLE FEES OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORI HOUSE BILL: 38, 68, 105, 137, 147, 182, 213, 230, 251, 31 1000, 1130, 1332, 1504, 1701, 1812, 2323, 2324, 2325, 23 SENATE BILL: 171, 371, 497, 543, 574 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 29, 58, 77, 78 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 30	
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION	
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION	
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER CRIM CD—SPERM DONOR—CONSENT CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO DRIVERS LICENSE REVOKE—FIREARM ELEC CD—CASH CONTRIBTIONS FOIA—EXEMPT SOC SECURITY NO FOX WATERWAY—GRISWOLD LAKE MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR MUNI CD—ADMIN ADJUDICATION MUNI CODE—TELECOMM TAX ORGAN DONOR—DISABLED RECIPIENT PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—4% ANNUAL INC PEN CD—DNST POLICE—EARLY RETMT PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV DET LIC—EXEMPT—JOURNALIST TOBACCO—UNDERAGE BUY VEH CD—KENNEDY EXPRESSWAY LANE VEH CD—MOTORCYCLE FEES OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORI HOUSE BILL: 38, 68, 105, 137, 147, 182, 213, 230, 251, 31, 1000, 1130, 1332, 1504, 1701, 1812, 2323, 2324, 2325, 23 SENATE BILL: 171, 371, 497, 543, 574 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 29, 58, 77, 78 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 30 GASH, LAUREN BETH REPRESENTATIVE (60TH DIST. DE SDOT—ROADWAY NOISE BARRIER \$LIS—28.800 BPS MODEMS	
FRITCHEY, JOHN A. REPRESENTATIVE (33RD DIST. DEM CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION	

,

GASH, LAUREN BETH REPRESENTATIVE (60TH DIST. DEM)	—Cont.
AGING—HOME REPAIR GRANTS	
CD CORR—EXPERT WITNESS—TECH	
CD CORR—PILOT PROGRM—JUVENILE	
CD CORR—RESTITUTION—CHILD ABUS	
CD CORR—SEXUAL OFFENSES—BLOOD	
CDB—APPROVE ST PROP LEAS—PURC	HR_0387
CHECK PRINTER REGULATION	ПБ-0307 ЦВ_1112
CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION	
CIV PRO—DECEDENT PARTY LAWSUIT	IID-0273
CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED BATTERY CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES	DB-1092
CRIM CD—FIREARM SALES—SCHOOLS	
CRIM CD—FIREARMS MINORS	
CRIM CD—FRAUDCRIM CD—GAMBLING—TECHNICAL	HB-111/
CRIM CD—OBSTRUCTING JUSTICE	
CRIM CD—POSSN—BODY ARMOR PIERC	
CRIM CD—VOLUNTARY ACT—TECH	
CRIM PRO—EVIDENC PRIOR CONVCTN	
DAY CARE SERVICES—TECHNICAL	
DISSECTION ALTERNATIVES ACT	
DOMESTIC VIOLENCE ABUSERS	
ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN EXPENSES PRO	HB-0135
ELEC CD—CONTRB—ST TOLL HWY	HB-2111
ELEC CD—USE POL COMM FUNDS	
ELECT CD & SCH CD—GEN PRIMARY	
ELECT CD—CONTRIB—EMPLOYER	
ELECTION CD-PRIMARIES	
FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL	НВ-2256
FIREARMS AND CRIM—DOMESTIC BAT	НВ-0392
FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY	HB-0127
FREEDOM OF CHOICE—PREGNCY TERM	HB-0319
HWY CD—CNTY HWYS—SIDEWALKS	HB- 1089
INC TX—NANNY TX—ANNUAL FILING	HB-0981
INS CD—SERIOUS MENTAL ILLNESS	HB-0111
INS MENTAL HLTH COVER DISCLOSE	HB-0632
INS SERIOUS MENTAL ILLNESS	HB-2459
JUV CT-PROCEDURES-PROCESS	НВ-2252
JUV CT-SHELTER CARE FEE	НВ-1535
JUV CT-VENUE-TECHNICAL	HB-2254
LIQUOR CONTROL ACT—LIABILITY	HB-0046
LIQUOR CONTROL—DRAM SHOP INSUR	HB-0087
LOCGOV—PEACE OFFICER COMPLAINT	HB-2251
LOTTERY LAW – TECH CHANGE	HB-1087
LOTTERY—SALE—MINORS—ASSIGN PRZ	HB-2409
PERSONNEL CD-VETERANS-VERIFY	HB-0029
PLAT-INDICATE SCHOOL DISTRICT	HB-0231
PURCHASING ACT-LEASES	HB-0498
RAINY DAY EDUC FIRST ACT	HB-0907
RELIGIOUS FREEDOM RESTORATION	HB-2370
RTA-BICYCLES ON COMMUTER RAIL	НВ-0242
SAVINGS & ECONOMIC STABILITY	
SCH CD—GENDER EQUITY—TEACHERS	
SCH CD-NO PASS-NO PLAY	
SCH CD-SPEC ED-TECHNICAL	HB-1526
SCHOOLS—REPORT CRIMES	HB-1090
SCHOOLS—REPORT CRIMES	HB-2414
STATE BENEFITS—FRAUD—PRISONERS	HB-2253
STATE EMPLOYEE GIFT BAN	HB-2324
STATE FINANCE-ROAD FUND	HB-0331
STATE REAL ESTATE BOARD	HB-0417
TOLL AUTH-INSPECTOR & BONDS	HB-0278
TOLL HIGHWAY—ANNUAL APPROP	HB-04 91
TOLL HIGHWAY—BUDGET APPROVAL	
TOLL HIGHWAY—NO FINANCL BENEFT	НВ-2397
TOLL HWY ACT—APPROPRIATIONS	HB-2321
TOLL HWY ENVIRONMNT NOISE PLAN	HR-2032

GAS	SH, LAUREN BETH REPRESENTATIVE (60TH DIST. DEM)—	
	TOLL HWY—REIMBURSE DOT—CONDEMN	НВ-2033
	TOLL HWY—TICKET—PAY WHEN EXIT	HB-1838
	TOLL HWY-USE OF TOLLS-STATION	HB-1839
	TOLLWAY PAY IDOT RIGHT OF WAY	. HB-1600
	VEH CD—TARPS	HB-1085
	VETERANS—TREATMENT—GULF WAR	. НВ-0028
	OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY	
	HOUSE BILL: 56, 58, 76, 78, 97, 112, 129, 152, 182, 207, 236, 31	6, 359, 402, 626, 85 <i>1</i>
	906, 1005, 1074, 1228, 1504, 1533, 1633, 1806, 2400	
	SENATE BILL: 6, 13, 29, 86, 128, 271, 355, 368, 381, 406, 506, 55	51, 558, 595, 663, 698
	747, 789, 856, 1099	
	HOUSE RESOLUTION: 14, 47, 62, 74, 75, 103, 126, 130, 264, 28	8 <i>3, 287, 292</i>
	HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 8, 18, 33, 37	
OIO	110 MOULD DEDDECEMEATING GOTH DICE DED	
GIG	LIO, MICHAEL REPRESENTATIVE (79TH DIST. REP)	IID 01/2
	BOTTLED WATER—LABELS REQUIRED	HB-2163
	CHILD SUPPORT—ATTORNEY GENERAL	
	COMMUNITY CARE SERVICE WORKERS	
	COURT CLERKS—FRIVOLOUS SUITS	
	EDUCATION FINANCE REFORM ACT	. НВ-1724
	ELEC CD-CHANGE PRIMRY-NONPRTSN	. HB-1175
	EPA-CONSTRUCTION-DEBRIS-FEES	. HB-1887
	EPA—FILING FEES—TECHNICAL	. HB-0257
	HOME CARE WORKER BKGRD CHK	
	HUMAN SERVICES DELIVERY ACT	. HB-0735
	INC TX CR-TUITION-IL COLL-UNIV	. HB-0400
	PEN CD—COOK CO—ANNUAL INCR	. HB -1406
	PEN CD—COOK CO—CORRECTIONS	. HB-1405
	PEN CD—COOK CO—DEPUTY SALARY	. HB-1104
	PEN CD—COOK COUNTY—POPULATION	. HB-2047
	PEN CD—IMRF—EARLY RETIREMENT	. НВ-0199
	PEN CD—IMRF—EARLY RETIREMENT	. HB-1453
	PUBLIC UTILITIES—TECHNICAL	. HB-1103
	ROOF CONTR-LICENSING	. HB-1884
	SEX OFFENDER REGISTRATION	. НВ-0710
	SPORTS FACILITIES AUTH—REFUNDS	. HB- 2041
	TXPYR BILL RTS—BURDEN PROOFUNEMPLOYMENT INS—ADM LAW JUDGE	. HB-0021
	UNEMPLOYMENT INS—ADM LAW JUDGE	. HB-0588
	VEH CD-ALL TERRAIN VEHICLE	. HB-1618
	VEH CD-CHILD SUPPORT-LIC-REG	. НВ-1553
	VEH CD—SCHOOL BUS—ISSUE TICKET	. HB-1220
	OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY	
	HOUSE BILL: 27, 31, 45, 61, 66, 74, 124, 164, 314, 395, 614, 68	1. 717. 724. 807. 959
	960, 961, 968, 1285, 1292, 1298, 1589, 1843	-, , , ,
	SENATE BILL: 16, 73, 226, 396, 444, 968	
	HOUSE RESOLUTION: 64, 82, 90, 123, 131, 144, 171, 172, 173,	177, 196, 254, 263
	HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18	, , , ,
GII	ES, CALVIN L. REPRESENTATIVE (8TH DIST. DEM)	
	\$HOMELESS—DPA	. НВ-0958
	CIV ADMIN CD—DEPT—TECH	. НВ-1766
	CIV ADMIN CD—TUITION—TECH	. HB-1773
	CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSAL	
	CRIM CD-DANGEROUS WEAPONS	. HB-0325
	DCFS-HOMELESS PERSON-TECH	
	DOT—REPORTING REQUIREMENTS	. HB-1747
	ELEC CD—DEADLINES—BALLOTS	. HB-0566
	ELEC CD-DEFINE-BOARD-TECH	. HB-1765
	ELEC CD—ELECTRONIC BALLOTS	. HB-0644
	ELEC CD-VACANCIES	. HB-1632
	GA SCHOLARSHIP—AWARDED BY ISAC	. HB-1150
	GOVT ETHICS—TECHNICAL	. HB-1770
	HGHR ED—INCENTIVES FOR ACCESS	
	INC TX CR-TUITION-IL COLL-UNIV	
	INS CD CRASH PARTS	. HB-1502
	INS CD—IMPROPER CLAIM PRACTICE	HB-1428
	INSURANCE LICENSE EXAMS	
	PU COMM COLL—CHI DAY CARE	

GILES, CALVIN L. REPRESENTATIVE (8TH DIST. DEM)—C	
PUBLIC AID—HOMELESS—FED LAW	
SCH CD—SPEC ED—TECHNICAL	НВ-1526
SCHCD—STATE CLAIMS—TECHNICAL	HB-1730
VEH CD-GRAFFITI-MINOR-LICENSE	
VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	D PV CILES
HOTTOR BILL AA AC A7 A0 50 50 C2 CC 01 100 105 120	D DI GILES 2 120 127 152 154 157
HOUSE BILL: 44, 46, 47, 49, 58, 59, 62, 66, 91, 100, 105, 128	8, 129, 137, 133, 136, 137,
165, 182, 184, 185, 186, 190, 206, 208, 239, 317, 379, 407,	, 418, 697, 698, 853, 855,
972, 1195, 1204, 1227, 1574, 1575, 1646, 1701, 2454	
SENATE BILL: 697, 968, 1072	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 66, 99, 104, 119, 176, 185, 190, 258	ı.
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 27	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION, 27	
GRANBERG, KURT M. REPRESENTATIVE (109TH DIST. DE	MI)
\$CDB—CORRECTIONS PROJECTS	
ABUSE & NEGLCT CHLD REPORT ACT	HR-0066
ACCESS TO DERMATOLOGISTS	UD 0042
ACCESS TO DERIVATOLOGISTS	DD-0043
AGRICULTURAL FAIR ACT—COUNTY	
AIRPORT—DOT FUND—ENVIRON STUDY	HB-0330
ATTGEN-ST EMPLYEE-INDEMNIFY	HB-1101
BEER INDUSTRY—JUDICIAL REMEDY	HB-0678
BUILDING COMMISSION—TECHNICAL	
CARE FACILITIES—RETALIATION	HR-0707
CD CORR—EXERCISE EQUIP PROHIB	UD 0000
CLINICAL SOC WORK—SUNSET	
CNTY CD-MUN CD-UNLOCK VEHICLE	
CNTY CD—SHORT TITLE—TECHNICAL	H B -1606
CNTY CD-TREASURER-TECHNICAL	HB-1604
CNTY CD-TREASURER-TECHNICAL	HB-1605
COAL MINING—TECHNICAL	
COMMUNITY SVC—FUNDING INCREASE	HR_1377
CONSUMER FRAUD—ATTY GEN—TECH	UD 1505
CONSUMER FRAUD—Alli UEN—IECH	HD- 1393
CONSUMER FRAUD—CONSTRUCT—TECH	НВ-1596
CONSUMER FRAUD—COSTS—TECH	H B- 1597
CONSUMER FRAUD-OTHER ACTS-TECH	HB-1598
CRIM CD—FEMALE GENITAL MUTLATN	HB-0106
CUSTODY—LEAVE TO REMOVE CHILD	НВ-2394
DCCA OFFICE SHENYANG CHINA	HB-2305
DCFS—INSPECTOR GENERAL—TECH	
DHS—INFANT MORTALITY—TECHNICAL	IID-1070
DISTITUTE NUMBER OF THE PROPERTY OF THE PROPER	пв-1508
DIETETIC NUTRITION SVC—TECH	HB-1381
EPA-PERMITS-TECHNICAL	HB-1398
EPA-SITE CLOSURE-TECH	HB-1795
EPA-TECHNICAL	HB-1792
EPA-TECHNICAL	HB-1793
EPA-TECHNICAL	HR-1794
EPA—TECHNICAL	
ETHICS—ELEC—CAMPAIGN LIMITS	LID 0717
FIRE PROTECT—REFERENDUM—TECH	IID-0/1/
FIRE PROTECT—REFERENDUM—TECH	нв-1599
FIRST AID—GOOD SAMARITAN	H B- 2182
GO BOND ACT—REDUCTION	HB-0134
HMO ACT TECHNICAL	H B- 1491
HMO ACT-DRUGS-TECHNICAL	HB-1490
HORSE RACING—DELETE RECAPTURE	HR-1039
HOSP LIC ACT—TECHNICAL	
INS COVER DIABETES MGT TRAINIG	
JUV CT—MINOR TESTIFY	пь-0003
LIQUOR CONTROL—SIGN—SANITATION	HB-06/9
LIQUOR CONTROL—TECHNICAL	
LIVESTOCK FACILITY MORATORIUM	HB-1281
LOCKSMITH LICENS—APPLIC—COOK	H B- 0736
MEN HLTH-DISABLE-RULES-TECH	НВ-1567
MOTOR FUEL TAX—DEF—TECH	
MUNI CD—COMMUNITY COMM—TECH	HR_1600
MUNICO—HEADINGS—TECHNICAL	
MUNI CD—IMMOBILE DWELLING—TECH	
MIINICD—REAL ESTATE INSPECTION	H R-0305

GRANBERG, KURT M. REPRESENTATIVE (109TH DIST. DEM)-	
MUNI WASTE SVCPRIVAT DISPLCMT	НВ- 1399
NURSING HOME CARE—TECH	НВ-1566
PEN CD—UNIV—OPTIONAL RET PROG	НВ-1296
PROP TX — ADJUSTMENTS—TECH	HB-1514
PUB AID—MEDICAID RATE INCREASE	
PUB AID—PHARMACIES—TECHNICAL	HB-1U38
PUB TRANSP—ADD FUNDING PUB UTIL—CIVIL DAMAGES	HB-0994
PUB UTIL—COMPLY ICC ORDERS	ПВ-1/89 ПВ 1797
PUB UTIL—COMPLY ICC ORDERS	ПD-1/0/
PUB UTIL—ENFORCEMENT	HB-0220 HR-1700
PUB UTIL—ICC SUPERVISION	HR-1791
PUB UTIL—SECTION—TECHNICAL	
PUB UTIL—TAPPED LINES	HB-1788
PUBLIC SCHOOLS ED CHOICE	HB-0253
PUBLIC UTILITIES—TECHNICAL	НВ-1592
PUBLIC UTILITIES—TECHNICAL	
PUBLIC UTILITIES—TECHNICAL	HB-1798
PUBLIC UTILITIES—TECHNICAL	HB-1799
PUBLIC UTILITIES—TECHNICAL	. HB-1800
PUBLIC UTILITIES—TECHNICAL	. HB-1801
RADIATION INSTALL—FEES	HB- 1493
RAINY DAY EDUC FIRST ACT	НВ- 0907
REAL EST APPRAISER LIC ACT	HB-1214
RET OCC TX—HI IMPACT MACH—TECH	НВ-0252
RURAL MANUFACTURE INCENTIVE AC	. HB-2107
SANITARY DIST-TECHNICAL	. HB-1601
SCH CD—STATEWIDE TECHNOLOGY	. HB-1031
SCHOOL CODE—STATE AID FORMULA	HB-2462
SEXUALLY DANGEROUS—COMMITMENTST MANDATES—EFF DATE—TECH	HB-0103
STATE CONST ACCOUNT FUND	
TAY_CADIFACING	IID-0490 IIR-0601
TAX—CAR LEASINGTELECOMMUNICATIONS—RATES—PACKS	HR-0714
TWP CD—ASSESSOR—TECHNICAL	HR-1603
TXPYR BILL RTS—BURDEN PROOF	TID 1005
	. HB-0021
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNING	НВ-0021 НВ-0240
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNINGUSE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPT	HB-0240 HB-0308
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNINGUSE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPTUSE TX—MOT VEH RETAILER—TECH	HB-0240 HB-0308
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNINGUSE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPTUSE TX—MOT VEH RETAILER—TECHUSE—OCC TAXES—EXEMPT COAL	НВ-0240 НВ-0308 НВ-1853 НВ-0309
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNINGUSE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPTUSE TX—MOT VEH RETAILER—TECHUSE—OCC TAXES—EXEMPT COALVEH CD—DRUNK DRIVING PENALTIES	HB-0240 HB-0308 HB-1853 HB-0309 HB-1200
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNING USE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPT USE TX—MOT VEH RETAILER—TECH USE—OCC TAXES—EXEMPT COAL VEH CD—DRUNK DRIVING PENALTIES. VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE—PARK FUND	HB-0240 HB-0308 HB-1853 HB-0309 HB-1200 HB-0746
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNING	HB-0240 HB-0308 HB-1853 HB-0309 HB-1200 HB-0746 HB-0217
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNING USE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPT. USE TX—MOT VEH RETAILER—TECH. USE—OCC TAXES—EXEMPT COAL. VEH CD—DRUNK DRIVING PENALTIES. VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE—PARK FUND. VEH CD—RAIL CROSSING—COMMERCE. VEH CD—RAILROAD RIGHTS OF WAY.	HB-0240 HB-0308 HB-1853 HB-0309 HB-1200 HB-0746 HB-0217
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNING USE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPT. USE TX—MOT VEH RETAILER—TECH. USE—OCC TAXES—EXEMPT COAL. VEH CD—DRUNK DRIVING PENALTIES. VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE—PARK FUND. VEH CD—RAIL CROSSING—COMMERCE. VEH CD—RAILROAD RIGHTS OF WAY. VEH CD—REPOSSESSION TITLE—TECH.	HB-0240 HB-0308 HB-1853 HB-0309 HB-1200 HB-0746 HB-0217 HB-0218 HB-1593
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNING USE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPT. USE TX—MOT VEH RETAILER—TECH USE—OCC TAXES—EXEMPT COAL VEH CD—DRUNK DRIVING PENALTIES. VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE—PARK FUND. VEH CD—RAIL CROSSING—COMMERCE VEH CD—RAILROAD RIGHTS OF WAY VEH CD—REPOSSESSION TITLE—TECH VEH CD—WEIGHT LIMIT—EXCEPTIONS.	HB-0240 HB-0308 HB-1853 HB-0309 HB-1200 HB-0746 HB-0217 HB-0218 HB-1593 HB-0745
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNING USE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPT USE TX—MOT VEH RETAILER—TECH USE—OCC TAXES—EXEMPT COAL VEH CD—DRUNK DRIVING PENALTIES VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE—PARK FUND VEH CD—RAIL CROSSING—COMMERCE VEH CD—RAILROAD RIGHTS OF WAY VEH CD—REPOSSESSION TITLE—TECH VEH CD—WEIGHT LIMIT—EXCEPTIONS. VETERANS—TREATMENT—GULF WAR	HB-0240 HB-0308 HB-1853 HB-1309 HB-1200 HB-0746 HB-0217 HB-0218 HB-1593 HB-0745 HB-0745
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNING USE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPT USE TX—MOT VEH RETAILER—TECH USE—OCC TAXES—EXEMPT COAL VEH CD—DRUNK DRIVING PENALTIES. VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE—PARK FUND VEH CD—RAIL CROSSING—COMMERCE VEH CD—RAILROAD RIGHTS OF WAY VEH CD—REPOSSESSION TITLE—TECH. VEH CD—WEIGHT LIMIT—EXCEPTIONS VETERANS—TREATMENT—GULF WAR VICTIM NOTIFICATION—PRIVATE	HB-0240 HB-0308 HB-1853 HB-1309 HB-1200 HB-0746 HB-0217 HB-0218 HB-1593 HB-0745 HB-0028 HB-0028
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNING USE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPT USE TX—MOT VEH RETAILER—TECH USE—OCC TAXES—EXEMPT COAL VEH CD—DRUNK DRIVING PENALTIES VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE—PARK FUND VEH CD—RAIL CROSSING—COMMERCE VEH CD—RAILROAD RIGHTS OF WAY VEH CD—REPOSSESSION TITLE—TECH VEH CD—WEIGHT LIMIT—EXCEPTIONS VETERANS—TREATMENT—GULF WAR VICTIM NOTIFICATION—PRIVATE OTHER LEGISIATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED B	HB-0240 HB-0308 HB-1853 HB-0309 HB-1200 HB-0746 HB-0217 HB-0218 HB-1593 HB-0745 HB-0028 HB-0025 Y GRANBERG
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNING USE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPT. USE TX—MOT VEH RETAILER—TECH	HB-0240 HB-0308 HB-1853 HB-0309 HB-1200 HB-0746 HB-0217 HB-0218 HB-1593 HB-0745 HB-0028 HB-0025 Y GRANBERG
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNING USE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPT. USE TX—MOT VEH RETAILER—TECH. USE—OCC TAXES—EXEMPT COAL. VEH CD—DRUNK DRIVING PENALTIES. VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE—PARK FUND. VEH CD—RAIL CROSSING—COMMERCE. VEH CD—RAILROAD RIGHTS OF WAY. VEH CD—REPOSSESSION TITLE—TECH. VEH CD—WEIGHT LIMIT—EXCEPTIONS. VETERANS—TREATMENT—GULF WAR. VICTIM NOTIFICATION—PRIVATE. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED B HOUSE BILL: 11, 110, 125, 127, 300, 301, 304, 345, 346, 603, 6. 1136, 1181, 1347, 1678	HB-0240 HB-0308 HB-1853 HB-0309 HB-1200 HB-0746 HB-0217 HB-0218 HB-1593 HB-0745 HB-0028 HB-0025 Y GRANBERG
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNING USE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPT. USE TX—MOT VEH RETAILER—TECH. USE—OCC TAXES—EXEMPT COAL. VEH CD—DRUNK DRIVING PENALTIES. VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE—PARK FUND. VEH CD—RAIL CROSSING—COMMERCE VEH CD—RAILCHOAD RIGHTS OF WAY. VEH CD—REPOSSESSION TITLE—TECH. VEH CD—WEIGHT LIMIT—EXCEPTIONS. VETERANS—TREATMENT—GULF WAR. VICTIM NOTIFICATION—PRIVATE. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BHOUSE BILL: 11, 110, 125, 127, 300, 301, 304, 345, 346, 603, 6. 1136, 1181, 1347, 1678 SENATE BILL: 71, 396, 524, 700, 1039	HB-0240 HB-0308 HB-1853 HB-1859 HB-0746 HB-0217 HB-0218 HB-0745 HB-0028 HB-0025 Y GRANBERG 14, 708, 716, 888, 995
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNING USE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPT USE TX—MOT VEH RETAILER—TECH USE—OCC TAXES—EXEMPT COAL VEH CD—DRUNK DRIVING PENALTIES. VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE—PARK FUND. VEH CD—RAIL CROSSING—COMMERCE VEH CD—RAIL CROSSING—TECH. VEH CD—REPOSSESSION TITLE—TECH. VEH CD—WEIGHT LIMIT—EXCEPTIONS. VETERANS—TREATMENT—GULF WAR VICTIM NOTIFICATION—PRIVATE. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED B HOUSE BILL: 11, 110, 125, 127, 300, 301, 304, 345, 346, 603, 6. 1136, 1181, 1347, 1678 SENATE BILL: 71, 396, 524, 700, 1039 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 11, 17, 23, 34, 35, 36, 37, 38, 39, 41, 43,	HB-0240 HB-0308 HB-1853 HB-1309 HB-1200 HB-0746 HB-0217 HB-0218 HB-1593 HB-0745 HB-0028 HB-0028 HB-0025 Y GRANBERG 14, 708, 716, 888, 995
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNING USE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPT. USE TX—MOT VEH RETAILER—TECH. USE—OCC TAXES—EXEMPT COAL. VEH CD—DRUNK DRIVING PENALTIES. VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE—PARK FUND. VEH CD—RAIL CROSSING—COMMERCE VEH CD—RAILCHOAD RIGHTS OF WAY. VEH CD—REPOSSESSION TITLE—TECH. VEH CD—WEIGHT LIMIT—EXCEPTIONS. VETERANS—TREATMENT—GULF WAR. VICTIM NOTIFICATION—PRIVATE. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BHOUSE BILL: 11, 110, 125, 127, 300, 301, 304, 345, 346, 603, 6. 1136, 1181, 1347, 1678 SENATE BILL: 71, 396, 524, 700, 1039	HB-0240 HB-0308 HB-1853 HB-1309 HB-1200 HB-0746 HB-0217 HB-0218 HB-1593 HB-0745 HB-0028 HB-0028 HB-0025 Y GRANBERG 14, 708, 716, 888, 995
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNING USE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPT USE TX—MOT VEH RETAILER—TECH USE—OCC TAXES—EXEMPT COAL VEH CD—DRUNK DRIVING PENALTIES VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE—PARK FUND VEH CD—RAIL CROSSING—COMMERCE VEH CD—RAILROAD RIGHTS OF WAY VEH CD—REPOSSESSION TITLE—TECH. VEH CD—WEIGHT LIMIT—EXCEPTIONS VETERANS—TREATMENT—GULF WAR VICTIM NOTIFICATION—PRIVATE OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED B HOUSE BILL: 11, 110, 125, 127, 300, 301, 304, 345, 346, 603, 6. 1136, 1181, 1347, 1678 SENATE BILL: 71, 396, 524, 700, 1039 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 11, 17, 23, 34, 35, 36, 37, 38, 39, 41, 43, 164, 165, 214, 215, 217, 219, 220, 221, 229, 230, 231, 232, 23	HB-0240 HB-0308 HB-1853 HB-1309 HB-1200 HB-0746 HB-0217 HB-0218 HB-1593 HB-0745 HB-0028 HB-0028 HB-0025 Y GRANBERG 14, 708, 716, 888, 995
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNING USE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPT USE TX—MOT VEH RETAILER—TECH	HB-0240 HB-0308 HB-1853 HB-1309 HB-1200 HB-0746 HB-0217 HB-0218 HB-1593 HB-0745 HB-0028 HB-0028 HB-0025 Y GRANBERG 14, 708, 716, 888, 995
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNING USE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPT USE TX—MOT VEH RETAILER—TECH USE—OCC TAXES—EXEMPT COAL VEH CD—DRUNK DRIVING PENALTIES VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE—PARK FUND VEH CD—RAIL CROSSING—COMMERCE VEH CD—RAILROAD RIGHTS OF WAY VEH CD—REPOSSESSION TITLE—TECH VEH CD—WEIGHT LIMIT—EXCEPTIONS VETERANS—TREATMENT—GULF WAR VICTIM NOTIFICATION—PRIVATE OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED B HOUSE BILL: 11, 110, 125, 127, 300, 301, 304, 345, 346, 603, 6, 1136, 1181, 1347, 1678 SENATE BILL: 71, 396, 524, 700, 1039 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 11, 17, 23, 34, 35, 36, 37, 38, 39, 41, 43, 164, 165, 214, 215, 217, 219, 220, 221, 229, 230, 231, 232, 238, 239, 240, 241, 242, 243, 244 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 9, 19, 34, 35, 40 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 4	HB-0240 HB-0308 HB-1853 HB-1309 HB-1200 HB-0746 HB-0217 HB-0218 HB-1593 HB-0745 HB-0028 HB-0028 HB-0025 Y GRANBERG 14, 708, 716, 888, 995
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNING USE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPT USE TX—MOT VEH RETAILER—TECH USE—OCC TAXES—EXEMPT COAL VEH CD—DRUNK DRIVING PENALTIES VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE—PARK FUND VEH CD—RAIL CROSSING—COMMERCE VEH CD—RAILROAD RIGHTS OF WAY VEH CD—REPOSSESSION TITLE—TECH. VEH CD—WEIGHT LIMIT—EXCEPTIONS VETERANS—TREATMENT—GULF WAR VICTIM NOTIFICATION—PRIVATE OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED B HOUSE BILL: 11, 110, 125, 127, 300, 301, 304, 345, 346, 603, 6. 1136, 1181, 1347, 1678 SENATE BILL: 71, 396, 524, 700, 1039 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 11, 17, 23, 34, 35, 36, 37, 38, 39, 41, 43, 164, 165, 214, 215, 217, 219, 220, 221, 229, 230, 231, 232, 23 238, 239, 240, 241, 242, 243, 244 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 9, 19, 34, 35, 40 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 4 HANNIG, GARY REPRESENTATIVE (98TH DIST. DEM)	HB-0240 HB-0308 HB-1853 HB-1309 HB-1200 HB-0746 HB-0217 HB-0218 HB-1593 HB-0745 HB-0028 HB-0028 HB-0025 Y GRANBERG 14, 708, 716, 888, 995 56, 73, 111, 162, 163 13, 234, 235, 236, 237
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNING USE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPT. USE TX—MOT VEH RETAILER—TECH	HB-0240 HB-0308 HB-1853 HB-1859 HB-1200 HB-0746 HB-0217 HB-0218 HB-1593 HB-0028 HB-0025 Y GRANBERG 14, 708, 716, 888, 995 56, 73, 111, 162, 163 13, 234, 235, 236, 237
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNING USE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPT. USE TX—MOT VEH RETAILER—TECH	HB-0240 HB-0308 HB-1853 HB-1859 HB-1200 HB-0746 HB-0217 HB-0218 HB-0745 HB-0028 HB-0025 Y GRANBERG 14, 708, 716, 888, 995 56, 73, 111, 162, 163 13, 234, 235, 236, 237
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNING USE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPT USE TX—MOT VEH RETAILER—TECH USE—OCC TAXES—EXEMPT COAL VEH CD—DRUNK DRIVING PENALTIES VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE—PARK FUND VEH CD—RAIL CROSSING—COMMERCE VEH CD—RAILROAD RIGHTS OF WAY VEH CD—REPOSSESSION TITLE—TECH VEH CD—WEIGHT LIMIT—EXCEPTIONS VETERANS—TREATMENT—GULF WAR VICTIM NOTIFICATION—PRIVATE OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED B HOUSE BILL: 11, 110, 125, 127, 300, 301, 304, 345, 346, 603, 6. 1136, 1181, 1347, 1678 SENATE BILL: 71, 396, 524, 700, 1039 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 11, 17, 23, 34, 35, 36, 37, 38, 39, 41, 43, 164, 165, 214, 215, 217, 219, 220, 221, 229, 230, 231, 232, 23 238, 239, 240, 241, 242, 243, 244 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 4 HANNIG, GARY REPRESENTATIVE (98TH DIST. DEM) \$ARTS COUNCIL \$AUDITOR GENERAL \$AUDITOR GENERAL	HB-0240 HB-0308 HB-1853 HB-1853 HB-1200 HB-1200 HB-0746 HB-0217 HB-0218 HB-1593 HB-0745 HB-0028 HB-0025 Y GRANBERG 14, 708, 716, 888, 993 56, 73, 111, 162, 163 13, 234, 235, 236, 237
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNING USE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPT USE TX—MOT VEH RETAILER—TECH USE—OCC TAXES—EXEMPT COAL VEH CD—DRUNK DRIVING PENALTIES VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE—PARK FUND VEH CD—RAIL CROSSING—COMMERCE VEH CD—RAILROAD RIGHTS OF WAY VEH CD—REPOSSESSION TITLE—TECH VEH CD—WEIGHT LIMIT—EXCEPTIONS VETERANS—TREATMENT—GULF WAR VICTIM NOTIFICATION—PRIVATE OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED B HOUSE BILL: 11, 110, 125, 127, 300, 301, 304, 345, 346, 603, 6. 1136, 1181, 1347, 1678 SENATE BILL: 71, 396, 524, 700, 1039 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 11, 17, 23, 34, 35, 36, 37, 38, 39, 41, 43, 164, 165, 214, 215, 217, 219, 220, 221, 229, 230, 231, 232, 23 238, 239, 240, 241, 242, 243, 244 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 9, 19, 34, 35, 40 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 4 HANNIG, GARY REPRESENTATIVE (98TH DIST. DEM) \$ARTS COUNCIL \$AUDITOR GENERAL \$AUDITOR GENERAL \$BANKS & REAL ESTATE	HB-0240 HB-0308 HB-1853 HB-1309 HB-1200 HB-0746 HB-0217 HB-0218 HB-1593 HB-0745 HB-0028 HB-0028 HB-0025 Y GRANBERG [4, 708, 716, 888, 993 56, 73, 111, 162, 163 [3, 234, 235, 236, 237 HB-0455 HB-0455 HB-1964 HB-1986
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNING USE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPT USE TX—MOT VEH RETAILER—TECH	HB-0240 HB-0308 HB-1853 HB-1853 HB-1200 HB-0746 HB-0217 HB-0218 HB-1993 HB-0028 HB-0025 Y GRANBERG 14, 708, 716, 888, 993 56, 73, 111, 162, 163 13, 234, 235, 236, 237
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNING USE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPT USE TX—MOT VEH RETAILER—TECH USE—OCC TAXES—EXEMPT COAL VEH CD—DRUNK DRIVING PENALTIES VEH CD—LICENSE PLATE—PARK FUND VEH CD—RAIL CROSSING—COMMERCE VEH CD—RAILROAD RIGHTS OF WAY VEH CD—REPOSSESSION TITLE—TECH VEH CD—WEIGHT LIMIT—EXCEPTIONS VETERANS—TREATMENT—GULF WAR VICTIM NOTIFICATION—PRIVATE OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED B HOUSE BILL: 11, 110, 125, 127, 300, 301, 304, 345, 346, 603, 6. 1136, 1181, 1347, 1678 SENATE BILL: 71, 396, 524, 700, 1039 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 11, 17, 23, 34, 35, 36, 37, 38, 39, 41, 43, 164, 165, 214, 215, 217, 219, 220, 221, 229, 230, 231, 232, 23 238, 239, 240, 241, 242, 243, 244 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 9, 19, 34, 35, 40 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 4 HANNIG, GARY REPRESENTATIVE (98TH DIST. DEM) \$ARTS COUNCIL \$AUDITOR GENERAL \$AUDITOR GENERAL \$BANKS & REAL ESTATE	HB-0240 HB-0308 HB-1853 HB-1853 HB-1200 HB-0746 HB-0217 HB-0218 HB-1993 HB-0028 HB-0025 Y GRANBERG 14, 708, 716, 888, 993 56, 73, 111, 162, 163 13, 234, 235, 236, 237

HANNIG, GARY REPRESENTATIVE (98TH DIST. DEM)—Cont.		
\$CDB—BUILD ILLINOIS		
\$CHIP \$CIVIL SERVICE COMM	HB-1942	
\$CMS	HB-1960 HB-1006	
\$COURT OF CLAIMS	HB-1974	
\$COURT OF CLAIMS	HB-1975	
\$COURT OF CLAIMS	HB-1976	
\$COURT OF CLAIMS \$CRIM JUSTICE INFO AUTH		
\$CT CLAIMS		
\$DCCA	HB-2005	
\$DCFS	HB-0414	
\$DEAF & HARD OF HEARING COMM	H B -1941	
\$DEPT AGING	HB-1943	
\$DEPT AGRICULTURE \$DEPT CORR—STUDY STATE PRISONS	пв- 1993 НВ-0107	
\$DEPT EMPLOYMENT SECURITY	HB-1997	
\$DEPT FINANCIAL INST	HB-1987	
\$DEPT HUMAN RIGHTS		
\$DEPT HUMAN SERVICES	HB-0412	
\$DEPT INSURANCE\$DEPT LABOR	HB-1990	
\$DEPT LOTTERY		
\$DEPT MILITARY AFFAIRS	HB-1955	
\$DEPT NUCLEAR SAFETY		
\$DEPT REVENUE		
\$DEPT STATE POLICE \$DEPT VETERANS AFFAIRS	HB-1948	
\$DEPT—AGING	пв- 1939 НВ- 0440	
\$DEPT—CMS	HB-0439	
\$DEPT—CORRECTIONS	HB-0397	
\$DEPT—TRANSPORTATION		
\$DHS		
\$DNR \$DOC		
\$DOT—ROADWAY NOISE BARRIER	HB-0329	
\$DPH	HB-1938	
\$E ST LOUIS COMM COLLEGE		
\$EASTERN ILL UNIV \$EDUC LABOR RELATIONS BD	HB-0459	
\$ENV PROTECT TRUST FUND COMM	HR-1973	
\$EPA	HB-1972	
\$FARM DEVELOPMENT AUTH	HB-2011	
\$GAC	HB-1944	*
\$GOVERNOR \$HEALTH CARE COST COUNCIL	HB-1965	
\$HEALTH CARE COST COUNCIL	HB-1940	
\$HISTORIC PRESERV AGENCY	HB-0456	
\$HISTORIC PRESERVATION AGCY	HB -1999	
\$HUMAN RIGHTS COMM		•
\$ICC \$IDOT		
\$IDPA		
\$IEMA	HB-1957	* "
\$IL STATE BD OF EDUCATION		
\$INDUSTRIAL COMMISSION \$ISAC—EXPENSES APPROP		
\$LAW ENFORCE TRAINING BD	HB-1956	
\$LEGISLATIVE AGENCIES	HB-1963	
\$LIQUOR CONTROL COMM		
\$LT GOVERNOR \$MEDICAL DIST COMM		
\$MEDICAL DIST COMM \$METRO PIER & EXPO AUTH		•
SOCE—APP DEFENDER		•
SOCE—ATTORNEY GENERAL	HB-1967	
SOCE CHICAGO STATE	HB-0342	A

HANNIG, GARY REPRESENTATIVE (98TH DIST. DEM)—Cont.	
\$OCE-DCFS	
SOCE-DCFS	HB-1945
\$OCE—DPA \$OCE—DPT HUMAN SERVICES	. НВ-0339
SOCE—DPT HUMAN SERVICES SOCE—DPT PUB HEALTH	. HB-0338
SOCE—EASTERN ILLINOIS UNIV	. ПВ-0333 ПВ. 1022
SOCE—EASTERN ILLINOIS UNIV	. ПD-1933 НВ_1062
SOCE—GOVERNORS STATE UNIV	HR-1931
SOCE—GRANTS—BD HGHR ED	
SOCE-GRANTS-ICCR	HR-1932
\$OCE—ILLINOIS STATE UNIV	HB-1934
\$OCE—JUDICIAL INO BD	HB-1950
SOCE—NORTHEASTERN IL UNIV	HB-1926
SOCE—NORTHERN IL UNIV	. HB- 1935
SOCE—OFFICE OF COMPTROLLER	HB-1979
\$OCE—SEC OF STATE	HB-0341
SOCE—SEC OF STATE	HB-1968
SOCE—SIU	HB-1925
\$OCE—ST BD OF ED \$OCE—ST ELECTIONS BD	ID 1070
SOCE—ST UNIVER CIV SERV SYS	. ПВ-1976 1070- НВ -
COCE_SUPPEME COURT	HR_1/73
SOCE—SUPREME COURTSOCE—TOLL HIGHWAY AUTHORITY	HR-2350
SOCE—TREASURER	HB-0340
\$OCE—U OF I	HB-1927
SOCE—WESTERN ILLINOIS UNIV	HB-1936
SOFFICE OF ST ATT APP PROSEC	HB-1449
\$PCB	. HB-1970
\$PLANNING COUNCIL DD	HB-1983
\$PRAIRIE STATE 2000	HB-2009
\$PRISONER REVIEW BOARD	HB-1953
\$PROFESSIONAL REGULATION	HB-1984
\$PROP TAX APPEAL BD	HB-1994
\$RACING BD \$RETIREMENT SYSTEMS	ПD-1909 ПR-1002
\$SPORTS FACILITIES AUTH	HR-2007
\$ST LOUIS FIN ADV AUTH	HB-2012
\$STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION	HB-0457
\$STATE FIRE MARSHAL	HB-1951
\$STATE POLICE MERIT BD	HB-1952
\$SUPP—AGING—DCFS—DPH—DHS	. HB- 2439
\$SUPP—OCE—COURT OF CLAIMS	. НВ-2338
\$SUPP—OCE—DOT \$SUPP—OCE—TOLL HWY ÄUTHORITY	HB-2339
\$SURS—STATE CONTRIBUTION	. HB-2349
\$SURS—STATE CONTRIBUTION\$SURS—STATE CONTRIBUTION	. ПВ-143/ ВВ-2438
\$VARIOUS APPROPRIATION CHANGES	HR-0398
\$VARIOUS STATE AGENCIES	HB-2489
AIDS TEST CONFIDENTIALITY	. HB-0941
BUDGET IMPLEMENTATION ACT—FY98	. HB-0196
BUILD ILL BOND ACT—REDUCTION	
CIV ADM—DATE GOV SUBMIT BUDGET	
CUSTODY - PETITIONS - NONPARENTS	. HB-0236
DNR-FISH-WILDLIFE-REGULATION	
DPA—INSPECTOR GEN—MEDICAID DPA—MANAGD CARE—ADMINISTRATN	. HB-U//3
DVET—DISABILITY—NO CAMPING FEE	
ED LOAN PURCHASE PROGRAM BONDS	
EDUCATION—DISSECT ALTERNATIVES	HB-2365
EPA-UST-FORMS-LEGAL COSTS	
EVID-TRANSCRIPTS-CERTIF	. HB-0893
GO BOND ACT-REDUCTION	
GO BOND ACT—REDUCTION	
GO BONDS—SCHOOL CONSTRUCT PRG	. нв-0198
GO BONDS—SCHOOL CONSTRUCT PRG	
IDFA—IEFFA—INCREASE BONDS	. пв-1450

HANNIG, GART REPRESENTATIVE (981 H DIST. DEW)	nt.
INC TAX—EXEMPT CREDIT	НВ-0478
LIVESTOCK FACILITY—MORATORIUM	HB-2357
LIVESTOCK MANAGE FACILITY—TECH	HB-2358
LIVESTOCK MANAGMT FACLTY—TECH	HR-2355
MEDCAID—INVESTIGATE MANAGD CAR	UD 0704
MEDCAID—MANAGD CARE EVALUATION	НВ-0/80
MEDICAID—AUTOMATD REIMBURSMNTS	НВ-0980
MEDICAID—MANAGED CARE AUDIT	HB-0785
MEDICAID—MANAGED CARE ENTITY	HB-0781
MEDICAID—MANAGED CARE—MD PAYMT	HR-0770
MEDICAID—MARKET MANAGED CARE	
MISSING CHILD—TECHNICAL	НВ-2027
MUNI CD-TIFS-WOODLANDS	HB-237 9
NURS HOME—MEDICAID—TECHNICAL	НВ-0939
PA 90—8—ADD IMMEDIATE EFF DATE	HR-2348
PEN CD—CNTY OFCER—ALT BENEFITS	UP 0756
PRINCE DISTRICT INCR MINIMUMS	IID-0/30
PEN CD-DNST POL-INCR MINIMUMS	
PEN CD—DNST TCHRS—TECHNICAL	
PEN CD-DOWNST TEACHER-TECH	HB-2330
PEN CD-IMRF-EDUC HEALTH INSUR	HB-0642
PEN CD—ONE—TIME INCREASES	HR-2337
PEN CD—ST EMPL—MILITARY CREDIT	IID 0477
PEN CD—SI EMPL—MILITAR I CREDIT	ПВ-04//
PHONE—BLOCK 900 CALLS	НВ-0334
PROCUREMENT CODE	
PROCUREMENT CODE	HB-2325
PROP TX—REDEEM—WRITTEN PROTEST	HB-2362
PUB AID—MEDICAID RATE INCREASE	HR-2464
PUBLIC EMPL PENSION EQUITY ACT	
SCH CD—ANNEXATION—REFERENDUM	11D-0110
SCH CD—TECHNOLOGY NETWORK	HB-0754
SCHOOL CONSTRCTION BONDS—INDEX	
	HR_2/11
SCHOOLS—HOLD HARMLESS FUNDING	11D-2411
SCHOOLS—HOLD HARMLESS FUNDINGSHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE	HB-0890
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE	HB-0890
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALESHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS	HB-0890 HB-0889
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALESHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHSSHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALESHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHSSHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLESHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0892
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALESHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHSSHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLESHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTIONSHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0892 HB-0891
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0891 HB-0347
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALESHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHSSHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLESHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTIONSHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERVST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHERTOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0892 HB-0347 HB-0278
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALESHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHSSHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLESHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTIONSHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERVST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHERTOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0892 HB-0347 HB-0278
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH.	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0892 HB-0347 HB-0278 HB-2352
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOVT—TECH TOLL HWY ACT—VIOLATIONS—TECH	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0891 HB-0347 HB-0278 HB-2352
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOVT—TECH TOLL HWY ACT—VIOLATIONS—TECH UNEMPL INS—DIRECTOR—TECHNICAL	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0891 HB-0347 HB-0278 HB-2352 HB-2351 HB-1803
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHAND REPORTERS—RETENTION SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOVT—TECH TOLL HWY ACT—VIOLATIONS—TECH UNEMPL INS—DIRECTOR—TECHNICAL VEH CD—M OR L ENDORSEMENT FEE	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0892 HB-0347 HB-0278 HB-2352 HB-2351 HB-1803 HB-0894
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH. TOLL HWY ACT—VIOLATIONS—TECH UNEMPL INS—DIRECTOR—TECHNICAL VEH CD—M OR L ENDORSEMENT FEE VET—GRANTS—MED COSTS—BENEFIT	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0892 HB-0347 HB-0278 HB-2352 HB-2351 HB-0894 HB-0894 HB-2225
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHAND REPORTERS—RETENTION SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOVT—TECH TOLL HWY ACT—VIOLATIONS—TECH UNEMPL INS—DIRECTOR—TECHNICAL VEH CD—M OR L ENDORSEMENT FEE	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0892 HB-0347 HB-0278 HB-2352 HB-2351 HB-0894 HB-0894 HB-2225
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV. ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH. TOLL HWY ACT—VIOLATIONS—TECH UNEMPL INS—DIRECTOR—TECHNICAL VEH CD—M OR L ENDORSEMENT FEE VET—GRANTS—MED COSTS—BENEFIT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 382, 383, 906, 1703	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0892 HB-0891 HB-0347 HB-0278 HB-2352 HB-2351 HB-1803 HB-0894 HB-2225 D BY HANNIG
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV. ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH. TOLL HWY ACT—VIOLATIONS—TECH UNEMPL INS—DIRECTOR—TECHNICAL VEH CD—M OR L ENDORSEMENT FEE VET—GRANTS—MED COSTS—BENEFIT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 382, 383, 906, 1703	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0892 HB-0891 HB-0347 HB-0278 HB-2352 HB-2351 HB-1803 HB-0894 HB-2225 D BY HANNIG
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV. ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH. TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH. UNEMPL INS—DIRECTOR—TECHNICAL VEH CD—M OR L ENDORSEMENT FEE VET—GRANTS—MED COSTS—BENEFIT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 382, 383, 906, 1703 SENATE BILL: 3, 31, 76, 87, 88, 143, 423, 444, 450, 532, 62	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0892 HB-0891 HB-0347 HB-0278 HB-2352 HB-2351 HB-1803 HB-0894 HB-2225 D BY HANNIG
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV. ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH. TOLL HWY ACT—VIOLATIONS—TECH UNEMPL INS—DIRECTOR—TECHNICAL VEH CD—M OR L ENDORSEMENT FEE VET—GRANTS—MED COSTS—BENEFIT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 382, 383, 906, 1703 SENATE BILL: 3, 31, 76, 87, 88, 143, 423, 444, 450, 532, 62 1129, 1130, 1131, 1132	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0892 HB-0891 HB-0347 HB-0278 HB-2352 HB-2351 HB-1803 HB-0894 HB-2225 D BY HANNIG
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—OTHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH. TOLL HWY ACT—VIOLATIONS—TECH UNEMPL INS—DIRECTOR—TECHNICAL. VEH CD—M OR L ENDORSEMENT FEE VET—GRANTS—MED COSTS—BENEFIT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 382, 383, 906, 1703 SENATE BILL: 3, 31, 76, 87, 88, 143, 423, 444, 450, 532, 62 1129, 1130, 1131, 1132 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 54, 227, 268	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0892 HB-0891 HB-0347 HB-0278 HB-2352 HB-2351 HB-1803 HB-0894 HB-2225 D BY HANNIG
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV. ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH. TOLL HWY ACT—VIOLATIONS—TECH UNEMPL INS—DIRECTOR—TECHNICAL VEH CD—M OR L ENDORSEMENT FEE VET—GRANTS—MED COSTS—BENEFIT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 382, 383, 906, 1703 SENATE BILL: 3, 31, 76, 87, 88, 143, 423, 444, 450, 532, 62 1129, 1130, 1131, 1132	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0892 HB-0891 HB-0347 HB-0278 HB-2352 HB-2351 HB-1803 HB-0894 HB-2225 D BY HANNIG
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH UNEMPL INS—DIRECTOR—TECHNICAL VEH CD—M OR L ENDORSEMENT FEE VET—GRANTS—MED COSTS—BENEFIT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 382, 383, 906, 1703 SENATE BILL: 3, 31, 76, 87, 88, 143, 423, 444, 450, 532, 62 1129, 1130, 1131, 1132 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 54, 227, 268 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0892 HB-0347 HB-0347 HB-0352 HB-2352 HB-2351 HB-1803 HB-1803 HB-0894 HB-2225 DBY HANNIG 26, 877, 1101, 1127, 1128,
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV. ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH. TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH. UNEMPL INS—DIRECTOR—TECHNICAL VEH CD—M OR L ENDORSEMENT FEE VET—GRANTS—MED COSTS—BENEFIT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 382, 383, 906, 1703 SENATE BILL: 3, 31, 76, 87, 88, 143, 423, 444, 450, 532, 62 1129, 1130, 1131, 1132 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 54, 227, 268 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0892 HB-0347 HB-0347 HB-0352 HB-2351 HB-1803 HB-1803 HB-0894 HB-2225 D BY HANNIG 26, 877, 1101, 1127, 1128,
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOVT—TECH TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOVT—TECH UNEMPL INS—DIRECTOR—TECHNICAL VEH CD—M OR L ENDORSEMENT FEE VET—GRANTS—MED COSTS—BENEFIT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 382, 383, 906, 1703 SENATE BILL: 382, 383, 906, 1703	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0891 HB-0347 HB-0278 HB-2352 HB-1803
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH. TOLL HWY ACT—VIOLATIONS—TECH UNEMPL INS—DIRECTOR—TECHNICAL. VEH CD—M OR L ENDORSEMENT FEE VET—GRANTS—MED COSTS—BENEFIT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 38, 31, 76, 87, 88, 143, 423, 444, 450, 532, 62 1129, 1130, 1131, 1132 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 54, 227, 268 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24 HARTKE, CHARLES A. REPRESENTATIVE (108TH DIST. DI SAGING—MEALS ON WHEELS. SAPPROP—BRIDGEPORT SCHOOL	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0891 HB-0347 HB-0278 HB-2352 HB-1803 HB-1803 HB-0894 HB-0225 D BY HANNIG 26, 877, 1101, 1127, 1128, EM) HB-0185 HB-0185 HB-0026
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH UNEMPL INS—DIRECTOR—TECHNICAL VEH CD—M OR L ENDORSEMENT FEE VET—GRANTS—MED COSTS—BENEFIT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 382, 383, 906, 1703 SENATE BILL: 3, 31, 76, 87, 88, 143, 423, 444, 450, 532, 62 1129, 1130, 1131, 1132 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 54, 227, 268 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24 HARTKE, CHARLES A. REPESENTATIVE (108TH DIST. DI \$AGING—MEALS ON WHEELS. \$APPROP—BRIDGEPORT SCHOOL \$DAGR—EXPO HEREFORD ASSN.	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0892 HB-0347 HB-0278 HB-2352 HB-2351 HB-1803 HB-0894 HB-2225 D BY HANNIG 26, 877, 1101, 1127, 1128, EM) HB-0185 HB-0026 HB-0317
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH UNEMPL INS—DIRECTOR—TECHNICAL VEH CD—M OR L ENDORSEMENT FEE VET—GRANTS—MED COSTS—BENEFIT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 382, 383, 906, 1703 SENATE BILL: 3, 31, 76, 87, 88, 143, 423, 444, 450, 532, 62 1129, 1130, 1131, 1132 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 54, 227, 268 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24 HARTKE, CHARLES A. REPESENTATIVE (108TH DIST. DI \$AGING—MEALS ON WHEELS. \$APPROP—BRIDGEPORT SCHOOL \$DAGR—EXPO HEREFORD ASSN. \$DOT—JASPER CNTY—RAISE ROAD.	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0891 HB-0347 HB-0278 HB-2352 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-0894 HB-2225 D BY HANNIG 26, 877, 1101, 1127, 1128, EM) HB-0185 HB-0185 HB-026 HB-2317 HB-2319
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH UNEMPL INS—DIRECTOR—TECHNICAL VEH CD—M OR L ENDORSEMENT FEE VET—GRANTS—MED COSTS—BENEFIT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 382, 383, 906, 1703 SENATE BILL: 3, 31, 76, 87, 88, 143, 423, 444, 450, 532, 62 1129, 1130, 1131, 1132 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 54, 227, 268 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24 HARTKE, CHARLES A. REPRESENTATIVE (108TH DIST. DI \$AGING—MEALS ON WHEELS \$APPROP—BRIDGEPORT SCHOOL \$DAGR—EXPO HEREFORD ASSN \$DOT—JASPER CNTY—RAISE ROAD \$DOT—JASPER CO—GRADE LEVEL	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0891 HB-0347 HB-0347 HB-0352 HB-2351 HB-1803 HB-1803 HB-2225 D BY HANNIG 26, 877, 1101, 1127, 1128, EM) HB-0185 HB-0185 HB-026 HB-2317 HB-2319 HB-2441
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH UNEMPL INS—DIRECTOR—TECHNICAL VEH CD—M OR L ENDORSEMENT FEE VET—GRANTS—MED COSTS—BENEFIT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 382, 383, 906, 1703 SENATE BILL: 3, 31, 76, 87, 88, 143, 423, 444, 450, 532, 62 1129, 1130, 1131, 1132 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 54, 227, 268 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24 HARTKE, CHARLES A. REPESENTATIVE (108TH DIST. DI \$AGING—MEALS ON WHEELS. \$APPROP—BRIDGEPORT SCHOOL \$DAGR—EXPO HEREFORD ASSN. \$DOT—JASPER CNTY—RAISE ROAD.	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0891 HB-0347 HB-0347 HB-0352 HB-2351 HB-1803 HB-1803 HB-2225 D BY HANNIG 26, 877, 1101, 1127, 1128, EM) HB-0185 HB-0185 HB-026 HB-2317 HB-2319 HB-2441
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION. SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION. SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS. TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOVT—TECH. TOLL HWY ACT—VIOLATIONS—TECH. UNEMPL INS—DIRECTOR—TECHNICAL. VEH CD—M OR L ENDORSEMENT FEE. VET—GRANTS—MED COSTS—BENEFIT. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 382, 383, 906, 1703 SENATE BILL: 3, 31, 76, 87, 88, 143, 423, 444, 450, 532, 62 1129, 1130, 1131, 1132 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 54, 227, 268 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24 HARTKE, CHARLES A. REPRESENTATIVE (108TH DIST. DI \$AGING—MEALS ON WHEELS. \$APPROP—BRIDGEPORT SCHOOL \$DAGR—EXPO HEREFORD ASSN. \$DOT—JASPER CNTY—RAISE ROAD. \$DOT—JASPER CNTY—RAISE ROAD. \$DOT—JASPER CO—GRADE LEVEL \$DOT—OBLONG—LAKE DREDGING.	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0891 HB-0347 HB-0278 HB-2352 HB-2351 HB-1803 HB-1803 HB-1803 HB-1803 HB-1803 HB-1803 HB-1803 HB-2315 HB-2317 HB-2319 HB-2441 HB-2318
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—OTHLE SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH. TOLL HWY ACT—VIOLATIONS—TECH UNEMPL INS—DIRECTOR—TECHNICAL. VEH CD—M OR L ENDORSEMENT FEE VET—GRANTS—MED COSTS—BENEFIT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 3, 31, 76, 87, 88, 143, 423, 444, 450, 532, 62 1129, 1130, 1131, 1132 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 54, 227, 268 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24 HARTKE, CHARLES A. REPRESENTATIVE (108TH DIST. DI \$AGING—MEALS ON WHEELS. \$APPROP—BRIDGEPORT SCHOOL \$DAGR—EXPO HEREFORD ASSN \$DOT—JASPER CNTY—RAISE ROAD \$DOT—JASPER CO—GRADE LEVEL \$DOT—OBLONG—LAKE DREDGING \$SUPP—DOT—RENOVATE US 50	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0891 HB-0347 HB-0278 HB-2351 HB-1803 HB-2225 D BY HANNIG 26, 877, 1101, 1127, 1128, EM) HB-0185 HB-026 HB-2317 HB-2319 HB-2318 HB-2318
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH. TOLL HWY ACT—VIOLATIONS—TECH UNEMPL INS—DIRECTOR—TECHNICAL. VEH CD—M OR L ENDORSEMENT FEE VET—GRANTS—MED COSTS—BENEFIT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 382, 383, 906, 1703 SENATE BILL: 3, 31, 76, 87, 88, 143, 423, 444, 450, 532, 62 1129, 1130, 1131, 1132 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 54, 227, 268 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24 HARTKE, CHARLES A. REPRESENTATIVE (108TH DIST. DI SAGING—MEALS ON WHEELS. SAPPROP—BRIDGEPORT SCHOOL SDAGR—EXPO HEREFORD ASSN SDOT—JASPER CNTY—RAISE ROAD SDOT—JASPER CO—GRADE LEVEL SDOT—OBLONG—LAKE DREDGING SSUPP—DOT—RENOVATE US 50. ABUSED MINOR—INFANT—DRUG TESTS.	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0891 HB-0347 HB-0278 HB-2352 HB-1803 HB-2351 HB-1803 HB-1803 HB-1803 HB-2215 D BY HANNIG 26, 877, 1101, 1127, 1128, EM) HB-0185 HB-0185 HB-0317 HB-2319 HB-2314 HB-2314
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH UNEMPL INS—DIRECTOR—TECHNICAL VEH CD—M OR L ENDORSEMENT FEE VET—GRANTS—MED COSTS—BENEFIT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 382, 383, 906, 1703 SENATE BILL: 3, 31, 76, 87, 88, 143, 423, 444, 450, 532, 62 1129, 1130, 1131, 1132 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 54, 227, 268 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24 HARTKE, CHARLES A. REPRESENTATIVE (108TH DIST. DI \$AGING—MEALS ON WHEELS \$APPROP—BRIDGEPORT SCHOOL \$DAGR—EXPO HEREFORD ASSN \$DOT—JASPER CNTY—RAISE ROAD \$DOT—JASPER CNTY—RAISE ROAD \$DOT—JASPER CO—GRADE LEVEL \$DOT—OBLONG—LAKE DREDGING \$SUPP—DOT—RENOVATE US 50 ABUSED MINOR—INFANT—DRUG TESTS ADMIN PRO—AGENCY RULES COPIES	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0891 HB-0347 HB-0278 HB-2352 HB-1803 HB-1803 HB-2225 D BY HANNIG 26, 877, 1101, 1127, 1128, EM) HB-0185 HB-026 HB-2317 HB-2319 HB-2314 HB-2314 HB-0164 HB-0164 HB-1492
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH UNEMPL INS—DIRECTOR—TECHNICAL VEH CD—M OR L ENDORSEMENT FEE VET—GRANTS—MED COSTS—BENEFIT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 382, 383, 906, 1703 SENATE BILL: 3, 31, 76, 87, 88, 143, 423, 444, 450, 532, 62 1129, 1130, 1131, 1132 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 54, 227, 268 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24 HARTKE, CHARLES A. REPESENTATIVE (108TH DIST. DI \$AGING—MEALS ON WHEELS \$APPROP—BRIDGEPORT SCHOOL \$DAGR—EXPO HEREFORD ASSN \$DOT—JASPER CNTY—RAISE ROAD \$DOT—JASPER CO—GRADE LEVEL \$DOT—OBLONG—LAKE DREDGING \$SUPP—DOT—RENOVATE US 50. ABUSED MINOR—INFANT—DRUG TESTS ADMIN PRO—AGENCY RULES COPIES. ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS	HB-0890 HB-0889 HB-0895 HB-0891 HB-0347 HB-0278 HB-2352 HB-2351 HB-1803 HB-0894 HB-2225 D BY HANNIG 26, 877, 1101, 1127, 1128, EM) HB-0185 HB-0185 HB-2317 HB-2319 HB-2319 HB-2314 HB-2314 HB-0164 HB-1492 HB-0674
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOVT—TECH TOLL HWY ACT—VIOLATIONS—TECH UNEMPL INS—DIRECTOR—TECHNICAL VEH CD—M OR L ENDORSEMENT FEE VET—GRANTS—MED COSTS—BENEFIT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 382, 383, 906, 1703 SENATE BILL: 382, 383, 906, 1703 SENATE BILL: 3, 31, 76, 87, 88, 143, 423, 444, 450, 532, 62 1129, 1130, 1131, 1132 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 54, 227, 268 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24 HARTKE, CHARLES A. REPRESENTATIVE (108TH DIST. DI \$AGING—MEALS ON WHEELS \$APPROP—BRIDGEPORT SCHOOL \$DAGR—EXPO HEREFORD ASSN \$DOT—JASPER CNTY—RAISE ROAD \$DOT—JASPER CNTY—RAISE ROAD \$DOT—JASPER CO—GRADE LEVEL \$DOT—OBLONG—LAKE DREDGING \$SUPP—DOT—RENOVATE US 50 ABUSED MINOR—INFANT—DRUG TESTS ADMIN PRO—AGENCY RULES COPIES ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS BANKS CHANGE IN CONTROL	
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH. TOLL HWY ACT—VIOLATIONS—TECH UNEMPL INS—DIRECTOR—TECHNICAL. VEH CD—M OR L ENDORSEMENT FEE VET—GRANTS—MED COSTS—BENEFIT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 382, 383, 906, 1703 SENATE BILL: 382, 383, 906, 1703 SENATE BILL: 38, 31, 76, 87, 88, 143, 423, 444, 450, 532, 62 1129, 1130, 1131, 1132 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 54, 227, 268 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24 HARTKE, CHARLES A. REPRESENTATIVE (108TH DIST. DI SAGING—MEALS ON WHEELS SAPPROP—BRIDGEPORT SCHOOL SDAGR—EXPO HEREFORD ASSN SDOT—JASPER CNTY—RAISE ROAD SDOT—JASPER CO—GRADE LEVEL SDOT—OBLONG—LAKE DREDGING SSUPP—DOT—RENOVATE US 50	
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH. TOLL HWY ACT—VIOLATIONS—TECH UNEMPL INS—DIRECTOR—TECHNICAL VEH CD—M OR L ENDORSEMENT FEE VET—GRANTS—MED COSTS—BENEFIT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 382, 383, 906, 1703 SENATE BILL: 3, 31, 76, 87, 88, 143, 423, 444, 450, 532, 62 1129, 1130, 1131, 1132 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 54, 227, 268 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24 HARTKE, CHARLES A. REPRESENTATIVE (108TH DIST. DI \$AGING—MEALS ON WHEELS. \$APPROP—BRIDGEPORT SCHOOL \$DAGR—EXPO HEREFORD ASSN \$DOT—JASPER CNTY—RAISE ROAD. \$DOT—JASPER CO—GRADE LEVEL \$DOT—OBLONG—LAKE DREDGING \$SUPP—DOT—RENOVATE US 50. ABUSED MINOR—INFANT—DRUG TESTS ADMIN PRO—AGENCY RULES COPIES. ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS BANKS CHANGE IN CONTROL COMM COLL—NO BORROWING LIMIT. DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS.	
SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REP—RECORDS—RETENTION SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOVT—TECH TOLL HWY ACT—VIOLATIONS—TECH UNEMPL INS—DIRECTOR—TECHNICAL VEH CD—M OR L ENDORSEMENT FEE VET—GRANTS—MED COSTS—BENEFIT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 382, 383, 906, 1703 SENATE BILL: 382, 383, 906, 1703 SENATE BILL: 3, 31, 76, 87, 88, 143, 423, 444, 450, 532, 62 1129, 1130, 1131, 1132 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 54, 227, 268 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24 HARTKE, CHARLES A. REPRESENTATIVE (108TH DIST. DI \$AGING—MEALS ON WHEELS \$APPROP—BRIDGEPORT SCHOOL \$DAGR—EXPO HEREFORD ASSN \$DOT—JASPER CNTY—RAISE ROAD \$DOT—JASPER CNTY—RAISE ROAD \$DOT—JASPER CO—GRADE LEVEL \$DOT—OBLONG—LAKE DREDGING \$SUPP—DOT—RENOVATE US 50 ABUSED MINOR—INFANT—DRUG TESTS ADMIN PRO—AGENCY RULES COPIES ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS BANKS CHANGE IN CONTROL	

	TRE, CHARLES A. REFRESENTATIVE (1061 II DIST. DEM)	
	HIGHWAY COMM AUTH—EASEMENTS	НВ-2374
	INS CAR REPAIR SERVICESMUN CD—DISCONT WTR—SEWR SERV	HB-2084
	MUN CD_DISCONT WTR_SEWR SERV	HR-2316
	MUNI CD—WATER SUPPLY LOCATION	UD 2275
	NURSING HOMES—INSPECTR GENERAL	
	OIL—GAS—WELL SITE EQUIP REMOVA	HB-0771
	PEN CD-SERS-ARSON INVESTIGATOR	
	PEN CD—ST EMPL—75% AT ANY AGE	HB-2320
	PROPANE EDUCATION AND DECEARCH	IID-2320
	PROPANE EDUCATION AND RESEARCH	нв-02/9
	PUBLIC AID—FUNERAL—BURIAL PAY	HB-0131
	RENTAL CAR-LIABLE-DISCLOSE-ADS	HB-0844
	ROAD DISTRICT—MOTOR FUEL TAX	HP-0248
	RUAD DISTRICT—MOTOR FUEL TAX	IID-0240
	SALES TX-AGGREGATE EQUIP-EXMPT	HB-0027
	SALES TX—AGGREGATE MFR—EXEMPT	HB-2378
	SCH CD-SCH SOCIAL WORK SERVICE	HR-0448
	SCH CD-ST AID-TECHNICAL	пр-0000
	TWP CD—DISCONNECT CITY PROPERT	НВ-0272
	UNCLMD PROPRTY - AGRCULTURL COOP	HB-2315
	UNEMPLOY INS-EXCLUDE CAR HIKER	HR-0280
	HOD TY DET OCC TY POOD DOYCENC	11D 0606
	USE TX-RET OCC TX-FOOD PCKGING	
	VEH CD—COMM LICENSE WAIVER	НВ-0995
	VEH CD-DEACTIVATE WARN LIGHT	HB-1654
	VEH CD—DRIVER & VEHICLE DATA	
	VEH CD-EMISSION INSPECT-TECH	HB-0542
	VEH CD-HOUSE TRAILER COMB FEE	HB-0363
	VEH CD-PROPANE DELIVERY-LIGHTS	HB-2440
	VEH CD—SCRAP HAULER—MAX WEIGHT	HR-1501
	VEH CD—SPEED LIMIT 65 MPH	нв-0205
	OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED F	BY HARTKE
	HOUSE BILL: 111, 139, 170, 204, 382, 477, 861, 1227, 1463, 1	<i>547. 1555. 1556. 1614.</i>
	2168	,,,,
	2100	1100
	SENATE BILL: 16, 151, 258, 297, 307, 531, 665, 667, 798, 936,	1109
	HOUSE RESOLUTION: 26, 42, 59	÷
	HOUSE IOINT RESOLUTION: 79-35	
	HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 19, 35	
нач		
HA:		UD 0610
HAS	SSERT, BRENT REPRESENTATIVE (83RD DIST. REP)	HB-0618
HA:	SSERT, BRENT REPRESENTATIVE (83RD DIST. REP) CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINESCOMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECH	НВ-1629
НА	SSERT, BRENT REPRESENTATIVE (83RD DIST. REP) CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES COMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECH	HB-1629 HB-0818
НА	SSERT, BRENT REPRESENTATIVE (83RD DIST. REP) CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES COMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECH	HB-1629 HB-0818
НА	SSERT, BRENT REPRESENTATIVE (83RD DIST. REP) CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471
НА	CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336
НА	SSERT, BRENT REPRESENTATIVE (83RD DIST. REP) CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672
HA!	SSERT, BRENT REPRESENTATIVE (83RD DIST. REP) CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672
НА	SSERT, BRENT REPRESENTATIVE (83RD DIST. REP) CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-0617
НА	CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES. COMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECH. CONSERVATION—TREES—SALE. CRIM CODE—EAVESDROPPING. DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES. ELEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE. EMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS. EPA—CLN AIR—RULEMAKNG.	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-0617 HB-1386
НА	CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES. COMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECH. CONSERVATION—TREES—SALE. CRIM CODE—EAVESDROPPING. DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES. ELEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE. EMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS. EPA—CLN AIR—RULEMAKNG. EPA—LNDSCP WAST—LANDFIL COVER.	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-0617 HB-1386 HB-1411
HAS	SSERT, BRENT REPRESENTATIVE (83RD DIST. REP) CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0617 HB-1386 HB-1411 HB-1122
НА	SSERT, BRENT REPRESENTATIVE (83RD DIST. REP) CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-0617 HB-1386 HB-1411 HB-1122 HB-1886
НА	SSERT, BRENT REPRESENTATIVE (83RD DIST. REP) CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-0617 HB-1386 HB-1411 HB-1122 HB-1886
НА	SSERT, BRENT REPRESENTATIVE (83RD DIST. REP) CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-0617 HB-1386 HB-1411 HB-1122 HB-1886
НА	CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES. COMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECH. CONSERVATION—TREES—SALE. CRIM CODE—EAVESDROPPING DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES. ELEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE. EMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS. EPA—CLN AIR—RULEMAKNG. EPA—LNDSCP WAST—LANDFIL COVER. EPA—NONSPEC WASTE CERTIF. EPA—SOL WST MGMT FUND—TECH. EPA—UST—TECH. HWY CD—LAND USE ASSUMPTION.	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-0617 HB-1386 HB-1411 HB-1122 HB-1886 HB-1885 HB-0322
НА	CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES COMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECH CONSERVATION—TREES—SALE CRIM CODE—EAVESDROPPING DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES ELEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE EMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS EPA—CLN AIR—RULEMAKNG EPA—LNDSCP WAST—LANDFIL COVER EPA—SOL WST MGMT FUND—TECH EPA—UST—TECH HWY CD—LAND USE ASSUMPTION INS LICENSED PROF COUNSELOR	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-1386 HB-111 HB-1122 HB-1886 HB-1885 HB-0322 HB-0161
НА	CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES COMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECH CONSERVATION—TREES—SALE CRIM CODE—EAVESDROPPING DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES ELEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE EMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS EPA—CLN AIR—RULEMAKNG EPA—LNDSCP WAST—LANDFIL COVER EPA—SOL WST MGMT FUND—TECH EPA—UST—TECH HWY CD—LAND USE ASSUMPTION INS LICENSED PROF COUNSELOR	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-1386 HB-111 HB-1122 HB-1886 HB-1885 HB-0322 HB-0161
НА	CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES. COMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECH. CONSERVATION—TREES—SALE. CRIM CODE—EAVESDROPPING. DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES. ELEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE. EMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS. EPA—CLN AIR—RULEMAKNG. EPA—NONSPEC WAST—LANDFIL COVER. EPA—SOL WST MGMT FUND—TECH. EPA—UST—TECH. HWY CD—LAND USE ASSUMPTION INS LICENSED PROF COUNSELOR. INS POLICE—FIRE CONTINUATION.	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-0617 HB-1386 HB-11122 HB-1122 HB-1886 HB-1885 HB-0322 HB-0161 HB-1421
HAS	CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES COMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECH CONSERVATION—TREES—SALE CRIM CODE—EAVESDROPPING DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES ELEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE EMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS EPA—CLN AIR—RULEMAKNG EPA—LNDSCP WAST—LANDFIL COVER EPA—SOL WST MGMT FUND—TECH EPA—UST—TECH HWY CD—LAND USE ASSUMPTION INS LICENSED PROF COUNSELOR INS POLICE—FIRE CONTINUATION INSTALLMENT LOAN TRANSACTIONS	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-1386 HB-1411 HB-1122 HB-1886 HB-1885 HB-1885 HB-0322 HB-0161 HB-1421 HB-1421
HAS	SSERT, BRENT REPRESENTATIVE (83RD DIST. REP) CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-0617 HB-1386 HB-1411 HB-1122 HB-1886 HB-1885 HB-0322 HB-0161 HB-1421 HB-2211
HAS	CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES COMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECH CONSERVATION—TREES—SALE CRIM CODE—EAVESDROPPING DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES ELEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE EMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS EPA—CLN AIR—RULEMAKNG EPA—LNDSCP WAST—LANDFIL COVER EPA—NONSPEC WASTE CERTIF EPA—SOL WST MGMT FUND—TECH EPA—UST—TECH HWY CD—LAND USE ASSUMPTION INS LICENSED PROF COUNSELOR INS POLICE—FIRE CONTINUATION INSTALLMENT LOAN TRANSACTIONS JOLIET ARSENAL—BONDS LOW—LEVEL RADIOACTV WST—TECH	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-0617 HB-1386 HB-1411 HB-1122 HB-1886 HB-1885 HB-0322 HB-0161 HB-1421 HB-2211 HB-2209 HB-1889
HAS	CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES COMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECH CONSERVATION—TREES—SALE CRIM CODE—EAVESDROPPING DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES ELEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE EMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS EPA—CLN AIR—RULEMAKNG EPA—LNDSCP WAST—LANDFIL COVER EPA—NONSPEC WASTE CERTIF EPA—SOL WST MGMT FUND—TECH EPA—UST—TECH HWY CD—LAND USE ASSUMPTION INS LICENSED PROF COUNSELOR INS POLICE—FIRE CONTINUATION INSTALLMENT LOAN TRANSACTIONS JOLIET ARSENAL—BONDS LOW—LEVEL RADIOACTV WST—TECH OCC & USE TXS—HORTICULTURE	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-0617 HB-1386 HB-1411 HB-1122 HB-1886 HB-1885 HB-0322 HB-0161 HB-2211 HB-2219 HB-2209 HB-1889
HAS	CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES COMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECH CONSERVATION—TREES—SALE CRIM CODE—EAVESDROPPING DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES ELEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE EMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS EPA—CLN AIR—RULEMAKNG EPA—LNDSCP WAST—LANDFIL COVER EPA—NONSPEC WASTE CERTIF EPA—SOL WST MGMT FUND—TECH EPA—UST—TECH HWY CD—LAND USE ASSUMPTION INS LICENSED PROF COUNSELOR INS POLICE—FIRE CONTINUATION INSTALLMENT LOAN TRANSACTIONS JOLIET ARSENAL—BONDS LOW—LEVEL RADIOACTV WST—TECH OCC & USE TXS—HORTICULTURE	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-0617 HB-1386 HB-1411 HB-1122 HB-1886 HB-1885 HB-0322 HB-0161 HB-2211 HB-2219 HB-2209 HB-1889
HAS	CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES COMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECH CONSERVATION—TREES—SALE CRIM CODE—EAVESDROPPING DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES ELEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE EMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS EPA—CLN AIR—RULEMAKNG EPA—LNDSCP WAST—LANDFIL COVER EPA—NONSPEC WASTE CERTIF EPA—SOL WST MGMT FUND—TECH EPA—UST—TECH HWY CD—LAND USE ASSUMPTION INS LICENSED PROF COUNSELOR INS POLICE—FIRE CONTINUATION INSTALLMENT LOAN TRANSACTIONS JOLIET ARSENAL—BONDS LOW—LEVEL RADIOACTV WST—TECH OCC & USE TXS—HORTICULTURE PARENT TCHR	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-0617 HB-1386 HB-1411 HB-1122 HB-1885 HB-0322 HB-0161 HB-1421 HB-2211 HB-2209 HB-0821 HB-0821 HB-0821 HB-0521
HAS	CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES. COMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECH. CONSERVATION—TREES—SALE. CRIM CODE—EAVESDROPPING. DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES. ELEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE. EMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS. EPA—CLN AIR—RULEMAKNG. EPA—NONSPEC WAST—LANDFIL COVER. EPA—SOL WST MGMT FUND—TECH. EPA—SOL WST MGMT FUND—TECH. EPA—UST—TECH. HWY CD—LAND USE ASSUMPTION INS LICENSED PROF COUNSELOR. INS POLICE—FIRE CONTINUATION. INSTALLMENT LOAN TRANSACTIONS. JOLIET ARSENAL—BONDS. LOW—LEVEL RADIOACTV WST—TECH. OCC & USE TXS—HORTICULTURE. PARENT TCHR ORG—REGISTRATIONS. PUBLIC EMPLOYEE BENEFIT ACT.	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-0617 HB-1386 HB-1112 HB-1122 HB-1886 HB-1885 HB-0322 HB-0161 HB-1421 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-1889 HB-0521 HB-1211 HB-2436
HAS	CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-0617 HB-1386 HB-1111 HB-1122 HB-1886 HB-1885 HB-0322 HB-0161 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-1889 HB-0521 HB-18211 HB-1211 HB-2436 HB-1229
	CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES. COMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECH. CONSERVATION—TREES—SALE. CRIM CODE—EAVESDROPPING DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES. ELEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE. EMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS. EPA—CLN AIR—RULEMAKNG. EPA—LNDSCP WAST—LANDFIL COVER. EPA—NONSPEC WASTE CERTIF. EPA—SOL WST MGMT FUND—TECH. EPA—UST—TECH. HWY CD—LAND USE ASSUMPTION INS LICENSED PROF COUNSELOR. INS POLICE—FIRE CONTINUATION. INSTALLMENT LOAN TRANSACTIONS JOLIET ARSENAL—BONDS. LOW—LEVEL RADIOACTV WST—TECH. OCC & USE TXS—HORTICULTURE. PARENT TCHR ORG—REGISTRATIONS. PUBLIC EMPLOYEE BENEFIT ACT. RADON INDUSTRY LIC ACT.	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-0617 HB-1386 HB-1411 HB-1122 HB-1886 HB-1885 HB-0322 HB-0161 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-2209 HB-1889 HB-0521 HB-1211 HB-2436 HB-1229 HB-19922
HAS	CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES. COMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECH. CONSERVATION—TREES—SALE. CRIM CODE—EAVESDROPPING DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES. ELEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE. EMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS. EPA—CLN AIR—RULEMAKNG. EPA—LNDSCP WAST—LANDFIL COVER. EPA—NONSPEC WASTE CERTIF. EPA—SOL WST MGMT FUND—TECH. EPA—UST—TECH. HWY CD—LAND USE ASSUMPTION INS LICENSED PROF COUNSELOR. INS POLICE—FIRE CONTINUATION. INSTALLMENT LOAN TRANSACTIONS JOLIET ARSENAL—BONDS. LOW—LEVEL RADIOACTV WST—TECH. OCC & USE TXS—HORTICULTURE. PARENT TCHR ORG—REGISTRATIONS. PUBLIC EMPLOYEE BENEFIT ACT. RADON INDUSTRY LIC ACT.	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-0617 HB-1386 HB-1411 HB-1122 HB-1886 HB-1885 HB-0322 HB-0161 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-2209 HB-1889 HB-0521 HB-1211 HB-2436 HB-1229 HB-19922
HAS	CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES COMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECH CONSERVATION—TREES—SALE CRIM CODE—EAVESDROPPING DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES ELEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE EMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS EPA—CLN AIR—RULEMAKNG EPA—LNDSCP WAST—LANDFIL COVER EPA—NONSPEC WASTE CERTIF EPA—SOL WST MGMT FUND—TECH EPA—UST—TECH HWY CD—LAND USE ASSUMPTION INS LICENSED PROF COUNSELOR INS POLICE—FIRE CONTINUATION INSTALLMENT LOAN TRANSACTIONS JOLIET ARSENAL—BONDS LOW—LEVEL RADIOACTV WST—TECH OCC & USE TXS—HORTICULTURE PARENT TCHR ORG—REGISTRATIONS PUBLIC EMPLOYEE BENEFIT ACT RADON INDUSTRY LIC ACT TITLE INSURANCE ACT—TECHNICAL UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-0617 HB-1386 HB-1411 HB-1122 HB-1885 HB-0322 HB-0161 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-229 HB-0521 HB-0521 HB-1211 HB-2436 HB-1229 HB-0922 HB-0922
	CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES COMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECH CONSERVATION—TREES—SALE CRIM CODE—EAVESDROPPING DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES ELEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE EMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS EPA—CLN AIR—RULEMAKNG EPA—LNDSCP WAST—LANDFIL COVER EPA—NONSPEC WASTE CERTIF EPA—SOL WST MGMT FUND—TECH EPA—UST—TECH HWY CD—LAND USE ASSUMPTION INS LICENSED PROF COUNSELOR INS POLICE—FIRE CONTINUATION INSTALLMENT LOAN TRANSACTIONS JOLIET ARSENAL—BONDS LOW—LEVEL RADIOACTV WST—TECH PARENT TCHR ORG—REGISTRATIONS PUBLIC EMPLOYEE BENEFIT ACT RADON INDUSTRY LIC ACT TITLE INSURANCE ACT—TECHNICAL UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-1386 HB-1411 HB-1122 HB-1886 HB-1885 HB-0322 HB-0161 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-229 HB-1889 HB-1889 HB-1889 HB-1922 HB-0521 HB-1219 HB-0922 HB-0922 HB-0472
HAS	CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES. COMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECH. CONSERVATION—TREES—SALE. CRIM CODE—EAVESDROPPING. DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES. ELEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE. EMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS. EPA—CLN AIR—RULEMAKNG. EPA—LNDSCP WAST—LANDFIL COVER. EPA—NONSPEC WASTE CERTIF. EPA—SOL WST MGMT FUND—TECH. EPA—UST—TECH. HWY CD—LAND USE ASSUMPTION INS LICENSED PROF COUNSELOR. INS POLICE—FIRE CONTINUATION. INSTALLMENT LOAN TRANSACTIONS. JOLIET ARSENAL—BONDS. LOW—LEVEL RADIOACTV WST—TECH. OCC & USE TXS—HORTICULTURE. PARENT TCHR ORG—REGISTRATIONS. PUBLIC EMPLOYEE BENEFIT ACT. RADON INDUSTRY LIC ACT. TITLE INSURANCE ACT—TECHNICAL. UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN. VEH CD—ALL TERRAIN VEHICLE. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-1386 HB-1411 HB-1122 HB-1886 HB-1885 HB-0322 HB-0161 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-229 HB-1889 HB-1889 HB-1889 HB-1922 HB-0521 HB-1219 HB-0922 HB-0922 HB-0472
HAS	CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES COMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECH CONSERVATION—TREES—SALE CRIM CODE—EAVESDROPPING DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES ELEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE EMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS EPA—CLN AIR—RULEMAKNG EPA—LNDSCP WAST—LANDFIL COVER EPA—NONSPEC WASTE CERTIF EPA—SOL WST MGMT FUND—TECH EPA—UST—TECH HWY CD—LAND USE ASSUMPTION INS LICENSED PROF COUNSELOR INS POLICE—FIRE CONTINUATION INSTALLMENT LOAN TRANSACTIONS JOLIET ARSENAL—BONDS. LOW—LEVEL RADIOACTV WST—TECH OCC & USE TXS—HORTICULTURE PARENT TCHR ORG—REGISTRATIONS PUBLIC EMPLOYEE BENEFIT ACT RADON INDUSTRY LIC ACT TITLE INSURANCE ACT—TECHNICAL UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN VEH CD—ALL TERRAIN VEHICLE OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 544, 545, 1347, 2037, 2396	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-1386 HB-1411 HB-1122 HB-1886 HB-1885 HB-0322 HB-0161 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-229 HB-1889 HB-1889 HB-1889 HB-1922 HB-0521 HB-1219 HB-0922 HB-0922 HB-0472
	CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES COMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECH CONSERVATION—TREES—SALE CRIM CODE—EAVESDROPPING DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES ELEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE EMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS EPA—CLN AIR—RULEMAKNG EPA—LNDSCP WAST—LANDFIL COVER EPA—NONSPEC WASTE CERTIF EPA—SOL WST MGMT FUND—TECH EPA—UST—TECH HWY CD—LAND USE ASSUMPTION INS LICENSED PROF COUNSELOR INS POLICE—FIRE CONTINUATION INSTALLMENT LOAN TRANSACTIONS JOLIET ARSENAL—BONDS. LOW—LEVEL RADIOACTV WST—TECH OCC & USE TXS—HORTICULTURE PARENT TCHR ORG—REGISTRATIONS PUBLIC EMPLOYEE BENEFIT ACT RADON INDUSTRY LIC ACT TITLE INSURANCE ACT—TECHNICAL UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN VEH CD—ALL TERRAIN VEHICLE OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 544, 545, 1347, 2037, 2396	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-1386 HB-1411 HB-1122 HB-1886 HB-1885 HB-0322 HB-0161 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-229 HB-1889 HB-1889 HB-1889 HB-1922 HB-0521 HB-1219 HB-0922 HB-0922 HB-0472
HAS	CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES. COMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECH. CONSERVATION—TREES—SALE. CRIM CODE—EAVESDROPPING. DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES. ELEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE. EMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS. EPA—CLN AIR—RULEMAKNG. EPA—LNDSCP WAST—LANDFIL COVER. EPA—NONSPEC WASTE CERTIF. EPA—SOL WST MGMT FUND—TECH. EPA—UST—TECH. HWY CD—LAND USE ASSUMPTION INS LICENSED PROF COUNSELOR. INS POLICE—FIRE CONTINUATION. INSTALLMENT LOAN TRANSACTIONS. JOLIET ARSENAL—BONDS. LOW—LEVEL RADIOACTV WST—TECH. OCC & USE TXS—HORTICULTURE. PARENT TCHR ORG—REGISTRATIONS. PUBLIC EMPLOYEE BENEFIT ACT RADON INDUSTRY LIC ACT. TITLE INSURANCE ACT—TECHNICAL UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN. VEH CD—ALL TERRAIN VEHICLE. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED IN HOUSE BILL: 544, 545, 1347, 2037, 2396 SENATE BILL: 54, 347, 778, 816	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-1386 HB-1411 HB-1122 HB-1886 HB-1885 HB-0322 HB-0161 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-229 HB-1889 HB-1889 HB-1889 HB-1922 HB-0521 HB-1219 HB-0922 HB-0922 HB-0472
HAS	CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES COMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECH CONSERVATION—TREES—SALE CRIM CODE—EAVESDROPPING DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES ELEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE EMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS EPA—CLN AIR—RULEMAKNG EPA—LNDSCP WAST—LANDFIL COVER EPA—NONSPEC WASTE CERTIF EPA—SOL WST MGMT FUND—TECH EPA—UST—TECH HWY CD—LAND USE ASSUMPTION INS LICENSED PROF COUNSELOR INS POLICE—FIRE CONTINUATION INSTALLMENT LOAN TRANSACTIONS JOLIET ARSENAL—BONDS. LOW—LEVEL RADIOACTV WST—TECH OCC & USE TXS—HORTICULTURE PARENT TCHR ORG—REGISTRATIONS PUBLIC EMPLOYEE BENEFIT ACT RADON INDUSTRY LIC ACT TITLE INSURANCE ACT—TECHNICAL UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN VEH CD—ALL TERRAIN VEHICLE OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 544, 545, 1347, 2037, 2396	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-1386 HB-1411 HB-1122 HB-1886 HB-1885 HB-0322 HB-0161 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-229 HB-1889 HB-1889 HB-1889 HB-1922 HB-0521 HB-1219 HB-0922 HB-0922 HB-0472
	CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES. COMMERCIAL TRANSACTIONS—TECH. CONSERVATION—TREES—SALE. CRIM CODE—EAVESDROPPING. DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES. ELEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE. EMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS. EPA—CLN AIR—RULEMAKNG. EPA—LNDSCP WAST—LANDFIL COVER. EPA—NONSPEC WASTE CERTIF. EPA—SOL WST MGMT FUND—TECH. EPA—UST—TECH. HWY CD—LAND USE ASSUMPTION INS LICENSED PROF COUNSELOR. INS POLICE—FIRE CONTINUATION. INSTALLMENT LOAN TRANSACTIONS. JOLIET ARSENAL—BONDS. LOW—LEVEL RADIOACTV WST—TECH. OCC & USE TXS—HORTICULTURE. PARENT TCHR ORG—REGISTRATIONS. PUBLIC EMPLOYEE BENEFIT ACT RADON INDUSTRY LIC ACT. TITLE INSURANCE ACT—TECHNICAL UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN. VEH CD—ALL TERRAIN VEHICLE. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED IN HOUSE BILL: 544, 545, 1347, 2037, 2396 SENATE BILL: 54, 347, 778, 816	HB-1629 HB-0818 HB-0471 HB-1336 HB-0672 HB-1386 HB-1411 HB-1122 HB-1886 HB-1885 HB-0322 HB-0161 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-2211 HB-229 HB-1889 HB-1889 HB-1889 HB-1922 HB-0521 HB-1219 HB-0922 HB-0922 HB-0472

HOEFT, DOUGLAS L. REPRESENTATIVE (66TH DIST. REP)—	
JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION	HB-2171
PEN CD—DNST POLICE—PORTABILITY	НВ-0593
POLICE TRAINING—APPROVE SCHOOL	НВ-0594
PROFESSNL TCHR STANDARDS BOARDPROPTX—EXEMPTION—MODULAR HOME	HB-0819
PROPTX—EXEMPTION—MODULAR HOME	HB-0808
SCH CD—REGL SUPT TERMS	HB-0/41
SCH CD—SERVICE EVALUATIONS	HB-1200
SCH CD—ST AID—TECHNICAL	HB-0600
SCH CD—WAIVERS—SUPERVISIONSCHCD—SPECIAL ED REIMBURSEMENT	HB-0/42
SCHCD—SPECIAL ED REIMBURSEMENT	HB-0000
SCHCD—STATE CLAIMS—TECHNICAL	ПВ-1/30
STATE BD EDUCAT BUDGET REQUEST	HB-U3//
TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDSTOLL HIGHWAY—BUDGET APPROVAL	HB-0278
VELCE POAD BACE	UD- 0130
VEH CD—ROAD RAGEOTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	DD-2309
HOUSE DILL, 251, 452, 940, 1227, 1525, 1777	DI HUEFI
HOUSE BILL: 251, 452, 860, 1327, 1535, 1777	
SENATE BILL: 101, 297, 929.	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24	
HOFFMAN, JAY C. REPRESENTATIVE (112TH DIST. DEM)	
CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEES	HB-2398
ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE	HB-2342
SCH CD—DISCIPLINE—TECHNICAL	HB-2448
SCHOOLS—DISCIPLINE—TECHNICAL	HB-2449
HOLBROOK, THOMAS REPRESENTATIVE (113TH DIST. DEM	I)
\$DOT—METRO LINK—ST CLAIR	H B- 1899
\$ICCB—GRANTS	HB-0189
ADOPT-A-SCHOOL INC TAX CREDIT	НВ-0095
AGING-HOME REPAIR GRANTS	HB-1086
BINGO LICENSE ACT—PRIZE LIMITS	НВ-1255
BUS USE—LARGE SCALE DVLPMNT	HB-1627
CD CORR—LIFE SKILLS CENTERS	HB-0323
CD CORR—TRUTH IN SENTENCINGCHILD & FAM SERV—SCHOLARSHIPS	HB-1363
	TTD 0015
CHILD & FAM SERV—SCHOLARSHIPS	HB-0065
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES	HB-1671
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES	HB-1671
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATESCNTY CD—MOTOR FUEL TAX PROPCNTY CD—PURCHASING ACT—ADOPT	HB-1671 HB-1461 HB-1018
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATESCNTY CD—MOTOR FUEL TAX PROPCNTY CD—PURCHASING ACT—ADOPT	HB-1671 HB-1461 HB-1018
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES	HB-1671 HB-1461 HB-1018 HB-0565 HB-1247
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES	HB-1671 HB-1461 HB-1018 HB-0565 HB-1247 HB-1736
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES	HB-1671 HB-1461 HB-1018 HB-0565 HB-1247 HB-1736 HB-0721
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATESCNTY CD—MOTOR FUEL TAX PROPCNTY CD—PURCHASING ACT—ADOPTCNTY CD—STM WTR MANAGMNT—TECHCNTY RETAIL TOBACCO LICENSESCONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSAL CORRECTIONS—GOOD TIMECORRS INMATES—RESTRICTIONS	HB-1671 HB-1461 HB-1018 HB-0565 HB-1247 HB-1736 HB-0721 HB-0547
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES	HB-1671 HB-1461 HB-1018 HB-0565 HB-1247 HB-1736 HB-0721 HB-0547 HB-0140
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CNTY CD—MOTOR FUEL TAX PROP CNTY CD—PURCHASING ACT—ADOPT CNTY CD—STM WTR MANAGMNT—TECH CNTY RETAIL TOBACCO LICENSES CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSAL CORRECTIONS—GOOD TIME CORRS INMATES—RESTRICTIONS CRIM CD & CD CORR—FELON WEAPON CRIM CD & CORR—CHILD VICTIM	HB-1671 HB-1461 HB-1018 HB-0565 HB-1247 HB-1736 HB-0721 HB-0547 HB-0140 HB-2243
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CNTY CD—MOTOR FUEL TAX PROP CNTY CD—PURCHASING ACT—ADOPT CNTY CD—STM WTR MANAGMNT—TECH CNTY RETAIL TOBACCO LICENSES CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSAL CORRECTIONS—GOOD TIME CORRS INMATES—RESTRICTIONS CRIM CD & CD CORR—FELON WEAPON CRIM CD & CORR—CHILD VICTIM CRIM CD—AGG BATTERY—MERCHANT	HB-1671 HB-1461 HB-1018 HB-0565 HB-1247 HB-1736 HB-0721 HB-0547 HB-0140 HB-2243
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES. CNTY CD—MOTOR FUEL TAX PROP	HB-1671 HB-1461 HB-1018 HB-0565 HB-1247 HB-0721 HB-0547 HB-0440 HB-2243 HB-1548 HB-548
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES	HB-1671 HB-1461 HB-1018 HB-0565 HB-1247 HB-0721 HB-0547 HB-0140 HB-2243 HB-2253
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES	HB-1671 HB-1018 HB-0565 HB-1247 HB-0721 HB-0547 HB-0140 HB-2243 HB-1548 HB-2075 HB-2039
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES. CNTY CD—MOTOR FUEL TAX PROP. CNTY CD—PURCHASING ACT—ADOPT. CNTY CD—STM WTR MANAGMNT—TECH. CNTY RETAIL TOBACCO LICENSES. CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSAL. CORRECTIONS—GOOD TIME. CORRES INMATES—RESTRICTIONS. CRIM CD & CD CORR—FELON WEAPON. CRIM CD & CORR—CHILD VICTIM. CRIM CD—AGG BATTERY—MERCHANT. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—LOOK—ALIKE FIREARM. CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT.	HB-1671 HB-1461 HB-1018 HB-0565 HB-1247 HB-0721 HB-0721 HB-0140 HB-2243 HB-2650 HB-2237
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES. CNTY CD—MOTOR FUEL TAX PROP. CNTY CD—PURCHASING ACT—ADOPT. CNTY CD—STM WTR MANAGMNT—TECH. CNTY RETAIL TOBACCO LICENSES. CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSAL. CORRECTIONS—GOOD TIME. CORRECTIONS—GOOD TIME. CRIM CD & CD CORR—FELON WEAPON. CRIM CD & CORR—FELON WEAPON. CRIM CD & CORR—CHILD VICTIM. CRIM CD—AGG BATTERY—MERCHANT. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT. CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT.	HB-1671 HB-1461 HB-1018 HB-0565 HB-1247 HB-0721 HB-0721 HB-040 HB-2243 HB-2243 HB-2239 HB-2287 HB-2287 HB-2287
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES. CNTY CD—MOTOR FUEL TAX PROP. CNTY CD—PURCHASING ACT—ADOPT. CNTY CD—STM WTR MANAGMNT—TECH. CNTY RETAIL TOBACCO LICENSES. CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSAL. CORRECTIONS—GOOD TIME. CORRS INMATES—RESTRICTIONS. CRIM CD & CD CORR—FELON WEAPON. CRIM CD & CORR—CHILD VICTIM. CRIM CD—AGG BATTERY—MERCHANT. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—EOLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT. CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT. CRIM CD—TOBACCO—PRISON CONTRA. DCCA—BUSINESS ASSISTANCE—TECH.	HB-1671 HB-1461 HB-1018 HB-0565 HB-1247 HB-0721 HB-0547 HB-047 HB-2243 HB-2243 HB-2239 HB-2289 HB-2289 HB-2289 HB-2289 HB-2284
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES. CNTY CD—MOTOR FUEL TAX PROP. CNTY CD—PURCHASING ACT—ADOPT. CNTY CD—STM WTR MANAGMNT—TECH. CNTY RETAIL TOBACCO LICENSES. CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSAL. CORRECTIONS—GOOD TIME. CORRS INMATES—RESTRICTIONS. CRIM CD & CD CORR—FELON WEAPON. CRIM CD & CORR—CHILD VICTIM. CRIM CD—AGG BATTERY—MERCHANT. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—LOOK—ALIKE FIREARM. CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT. CRIM CD—TOBACCO—PRISON CONTRA. DCCA—BUSINESS ASSISTANCE—TECH. DCCA—JOB TRAINING—TECHNICAL.	HB-1671 HB-1461 HB-1018 HB-0565 HB-1247 HB-0721 HB-0547 HB-047 HB-2243 HB-2243 HB-2239 HB-2287 HB-2287 HB-2124 HB-1017 HB-1017
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES. CNTY CD—MOTOR FUEL TAX PROP CNTY CD—PURCHASING ACT—ADOPT CNTY CD—STM WTR MANAGMNT—TECH CNTY RETAIL TOBACCO LICENSES. CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSAL CORRECTIONS—GOOD TIME CORRS INMATES—RESTRICTIONS CRIM CD & CD CORR—FELON WEAPON CRIM CD & CORR—CHILD VICTIM CRIM CD—AGG BATTERY—MERCHANT CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING CRIM CD—LOOK—ALIKE FIREARM CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT CRIM CD—TOBACCO—PRISON CONTRA DCCA—BUSINESS ASSISTANCE—TECH DCCA—JOB TRAINING—TECHNICAL DCCA—SMALL BUSINESS GRANTS	HB-1671 HB-1461 HB-1018 HB-0565 HB-1247 HB-0721 HB-0547 HB-047 HB-2243 HB-2243 HB-1548 HB-2239 HB-2239 HB-2124 HB-1017 HB-1017
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES. CNTY CD—MOTOR FUEL TAX PROP	HB-1671 HB-1018 HB-0565 HB-1247 HB-0721 HB-0547 HB-0140 HB-2243 HB-2253 HB-2287 HB-2124 HB-1017 HB-1019 HB-1019 HB-2061 HB-0513
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES. CNTY CD—MOTOR FUEL TAX PROP. CNTY CD—PURCHASING ACT—ADOPT. CNTY CD—STM WTR MANAGMNT—TECH. CNTY RETAIL TOBACCO LICENSES. CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSAL. CORRECTIONS—GOOD TIME. CORRS INMATES—RESTRICTIONS. CRIM CD & CD CORR—FELON WEAPON. CRIM CD & CORR—CHILD VICTIM. CRIM CD—AGG BATTERY—MERCHANT. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT. CRIM CD—TOBACCO—PRISON CONTRA. DCCA—BUSINESS ASSISTANCE—TECH. DCCA—JOB TRAINING—TECHNICAL. DCCA—SMALL BUSINESS GRANTS. DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT. DMHDD—SITE INSPECTION.	HB-1671 HB-1461 HB-1018 HB-0565 HB-1247 HB-0721 HB-0721 HB-040 HB-2243 HB-2243 HB-2287 HB-2287 HB-2124 HB-11017 HB-1019 HB-2013 HB-2013
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES. CNTY CD—MOTOR FUEL TAX PROP. CNTY CD—PURCHASING ACT—ADOPT. CNTY CD—STM WTR MANAGMNT—TECH. CNTY RETAIL TOBACCO LICENSES. CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSAL. CORRECTIONS—GOOD TIME. CORRS INMATES—RESTRICTIONS. CRIM CD & CD CORR—FELON WEAPON. CRIM CD & CORR—CHILD VICTIM. CRIM CD—AGG BATTERY—MERCHANT. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—EOK—ALIKE FIREARM. CRIM CD—TOBACCO—PRISON CONTRA. DCCA—BUSINESS ASSISTANCE—TECH. DCCA—JOB TRAINING—TECHNICAL. DCCA—SMALL BUSINESS GRANTS. DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT. DMHDD—SITE INSPECTION. DVET—DISABILITY—NO CAMPING FEE.	HB-1671 HB-1461 HB-1018 HB-0565 HB-1247 HB-0721 HB-0721 HB-0721 HB-0540 HB-2243 HB-2287 HB-2287 HB-1017 HB-1019 HB-1019 HB-2061 HB-0540
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES. CNTY CD—MOTOR FUEL TAX PROP. CNTY CD—PURCHASING ACT—ADOPT. CNTY CD—STM WTR MANAGMNT—TECH. CNTY RETAIL TOBACCO LICENSES. CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSAL. CORRECTIONS—GOOD TIME. CORRS INMATES—RESTRICTIONS. CRIM CD & CD CORR—FELON WEAPON. CRIM CD & CORR—CHILD VICTIM. CRIM CD—AGG BATTERY—MERCHANT. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—EOK—ALIKE FIREARM. CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT. CRIM CD—TOBACCO—PRISON CONTRA. DCCA—BUSINESS ASSISTANCE—TECH. DCCA—JOB TRAINING—TECHNICAL. DCCA—SMALL BUSINESS GRANTS. DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT. DMHDD—SITE INSPECTION. DVET—DISABILITY—NO CAMPING FEE. ELECTN CD & SCH CD—GEN PRIMARY.	HB-1671 HB-1461 HB-1018 HB-0565 HB-1247 HB-0721 HB-0721 HB-0547 HB-0140 HB-2243 HB-2243 HB-2283 HB-2283 HB-1548 HB-2075 HB-2124 HB-1017 HB-1019 HB-0573 HB-0573 HB-0573 HB-0573
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES. CNTY CD—MOTOR FUEL TAX PROP. CNTY CD—PURCHASING ACT—ADOPT. CNTY CD—STM WTR MANAGMNT—TECH. CNTY CD—STM WTR MANAGMNT—TECH. CNTY RETAIL TOBACCO LICENSES. CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSAL. CORRECTIONS—GOOD TIME. CORRS INMATES—RESTRICTIONS. CRIM CD & CD CORR—FELON WEAPON. CRIM CD & CO CORR—FELON WEAPON. CRIM CD—AGG BATTERY—MERCHANT. CRIM CD—AGG BATTERY—MERCHANT. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—EOLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT. CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT. CRIM CD—TOBACCO—PRISON CONTRA. DCCA—BUSINESS ASSISTANCE—TECH. DCCA—JOB TRAINING—TECHNICAL. DCCA—SMALL BUSINESS GRANTS. DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT. DMHDD—SITE INSPECTION. DVET—DISABILITY—NO CAMPING FEE. ELECTN CD & SCH CD—GEN PRIMARY. EPA—BROWNFIELDS PROJECT.	HB-1671 HB-1461 HB-1018 HB-0565 HB-1247 HB-0721 HB-0547 HB-0547 HB-0547 HB-0547 HB-2243 HB-1548 HB-2239 HB-2239 HB-0650 HB-2287 HB-1017 HB-1019 HB-1019 HB-1019 HB-0513 HB-0513 HB-0573 HB-0573
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES. CNTY CD—MOTOR FUEL TAX PROP CNTY CD—PURCHASING ACT—ADOPT CNTY CD—STM WTR MANAGMNT—TECH CNTY RETAIL TOBACCO LICENSES. CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSAL CORRECTIONS—GOOD TIME CORRS INMATES—RESTRICTIONS CRIM CD & CD CORR—FELON WEAPON CRIM CD & CORR—FELON WEAPON CRIM CD—AGG BATTERY—MERCHANT CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING CRIM CD—DOLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT CRIM CD—TOBACCO—PRISON CONTRA DCCA—BUSINESS ASSISTANCE—TECH DCCA—JOB TRAINING—TECHNICAL DCCA—SMALL BUSINESS GRANTS DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT DMHDD—SITE INSPECTION DVET—DISABILITY—NO CAMPING FEE ELECTN CD & SCH CD—GEN PRIMARY EPA—BROWNFIELDS PROJECT EPA—BROWNFIELDS PROJECT EPA—BROWNFIELDS PROJECT EPA—LANDFILL OPER—DISCLOSURE	HB-1671 HB-1461 HB-1018 HB-0565 HB-1247 HB-0721 HB-0721 HB-0547 HB-0140 HB-2243 HB-1548 HB-2239 HB-2239 HB-2124 HB-1017 HB-1019 HB-0513 HB-0540 HB-0573 HB-0540 HB-0573 HB-1817
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES. CNTY CD—MOTOR FUEL TAX PROP. CNTY CD—PURCHASING ACT—ADOPT. CNTY CD—STM WTR MANAGMNT—TECH. CNTY RETAIL TOBACCO LICENSES. CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSAL. CORRECTIONS—GOOD TIME. CORRS INMATES—RESTRICTIONS. CRIM CD & CD CORR—FELON WEAPON. CRIM CD & CORR—CHILD VICTIM. CRIM CD—AGG BATTERY—MERCHANT. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—DLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT. CRIM CD—TOBACCO—PRISON CONTRA. DCCA—BUSINESS ASSISTANCE—TECH. DCCA—JOB TRAINING—TECHNICAL. DCCA—SMALL BUSINESS GRANTS. DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT. DMHDD—SITE INSPECTION. DVET—DISABILITY—NO CAMPING FEE. ELECTN CD & SCH CD—GEN PRIMARY. EPA—BROWNFIELDS PROJECT. EPA—LANDFILL OPER—DISCLOSURE. FIRE PROTECT DIST—REDUCE BOARD. FILEEING POLICE—PENALTY—SEIZURE.	HB-1671 HB-1461 HB-1018 HB-0565 HB-1247 HB-0721 HB-0721 HB-0721 HB-0540 HB-2243 HB-2239 HB-2287 HB-2287 HB-1017 HB-1019 HB-2124 HB-1019 HB-9513 HB-0540 HB-0540 HB-0540 HB-0540 HB-0540 HB-0540 HB-1817 HB-1420 HB-1420 HB-0688 HB-0688 HB-0688
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CNTY CD—MOTOR FUEL TAX PROP. CNTY CD—PURCHASING ACT—ADOPT CNTY CD—STM WTR MANAGMNT—TECH. CNTY CD—STM WTR MANAGMNT—TECH. CNTY RETAIL TOBACCO LICENSES. CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSAL. CORRECTIONS—GOOD TIME. CORRS INMATES—RESTRICTIONS. CRIM CD & CD CORR—FELON WEAPON. CRIM CD & CORR—CHILD VICTIM. CRIM CD—AGG BATTERY—MERCHANT. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—TOBACCO—PRISON CONTRA. DCCA—BUSINESS ASSISTANCE—TECH. DCCA—JOB TRAINING—TECHNICAL. DCCA—SMALL BUSINESS GRANTS. DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT. DMHDD—SITE INSPECTION. DVET—DISABILITY—NO CAMPING FEE. ELECTN CD & SCH CD—GEN PRIMARY. EPA—BROWNFIELDS PROJECT. EPA—LANDFILL OPER—DISCLOSURE. FIRE PROTECT DIST—REDUCE BOARD. FLEEING POLICE—PENALTY—SEIZURE. HGH ED STUD ASSIST—VET GRANTS	HB-1671 HB-1461 HB-1018 HB-0565 HB-1247 HB-0721 HB-0721 HB-0547 HB-0547 HB-0549 HB-2243 HB-2243 HB-2239 HB-2283 HB-2124 HB-1017 HB-1019 HB-0573 HB-0530 HB-0573 HB-0573 HB-0573 HB-0580 HB-0573 HB-0688 HB-0467
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES. CNTY CD—MOTOR FUEL TAX PROP. CNTY CD—PURCHASING ACT—ADOPT. CNTY CD—STM WTR MANAGMNT—TECH. CNTY RETAIL TOBACCO LICENSES. CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSAL. CORRECTIONS—GOOD TIME. CORRES INMATES—RESTRICTIONS. CRIM CD & CD CORR—FELON WEAPON. CRIM CD & CORR—CHILD VICTIM. CRIM CD—AGG BATTERY—MERCHANT. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT. CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT. CRIM CD—TOBACCO—PRISON CONTRA. DCCA—BUSINESS ASSISTANCE—TECH. DCCA—JOB TRAINING—TECHNICAL. DCCA—SMALL BUSINESS GRANTS. DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT. DMHDD—SITE INSPECTION. DVET—DISABILITY—NO CAMPING FEE. ELECTN CD & SCH CD—GEN PRIMARY. EPA—BROWNFIELDS PROJECT. EPA—LANDFILL OPER—DISCLOSURE. FIRE PROTECT DIST—REDUCE BOARD.	HB-1671 HB-1461 HB-1018 HB-0565 HB-1247 HB-0721 HB-0721 HB-0547 HB-0547 HB-0549 HB-2243 HB-2243 HB-2239 HB-2283 HB-2124 HB-1017 HB-1019 HB-0573 HB-0530 HB-0573 HB-0573 HB-0573 HB-0580 HB-0573 HB-0688 HB-0467
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CNTY CD—MOTOR FUEL TAX PROP. CNTY CD—PURCHASING ACT—ADOPT CNTY CD—STM WTR MANAGMNT—TECH. CNTY CD—STM WTR MANAGMNT—TECH. CNTY RETAIL TOBACCO LICENSES CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSAL. CORRECTIONS—GOOD TIME. CORRS INMATES—RESTRICTIONS CRIM CD & CD CORR—FELON WEAPON. CRIM CD & CO CORR—FELON WEAPON. CRIM CD—AGG BATTERY—MERCHANT CRIM CD—AGG BATTERY—MERCHANT CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—DOLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT. CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT. CRIM CD—TOBACCO—PRISON CONTRA. DCCA—BUSINESS ASSISTANCE—TECH DCCA—JOB TRAINING—TECHNICAL. DCCA—SMALL BUSINESS GRANTS DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT DMHDD—SITE INSPECTION. DVET—DISABILITY—NO CAMPING FEE ELECTN CD & SCH CD—GEN PRIMARY EPA—BROWNFIELDS PROJECT EPA—LANDFILL OPER—DISCLOSURE. FIRE PROTECT DIST—REDUCE BOARD FLEEING POLICE—PENALTY—SEIZURE HGH ED STUD ASSIST—VET GRANTS. HIWAY CD—COUNTY—FACILITY—ACCES HWY CD—LAND USE ASSUMPTION	HB-1671 HB-1461 HB-1018 HB-0565 HB-1247 HB-0721 HB-0721 HB-0547 HB-0547 HB-0547 HB-0547 HB-1548 HB-2243 HB-1548 HB-2239 HB-0650 HB-2287 HB-1017 HB-1019 HB-1019 HB-0513 HB-0513 HB-0573 HB-0599 HB-1817 HB-1420 HB-0468 HB-1420 HB-0468 HB-1470 HB-0467 HB-1470 HB-0322
CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CNTY CD—MOTOR FUEL TAX PROP. CNTY CD—PURCHASING ACT—ADOPT CNTY CD—STM WTR MANAGMNT—TECH. CNTY CD—STM WTR MANAGMNT—TECH. CNTY RETAIL TOBACCO LICENSES. CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS—DISPOSAL. CORRECTIONS—GOOD TIME. CORS INMATES—RESTRICTIONS. CRIM CD & CD CORR—FELON WEAPON. CRIM CD & CORR—CHILD VICTIM. CRIM CD—AGG BATTERY—MERCHANT. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—EAVESDROPPING. CRIM CD—POLICE NO GANG ACTIVIT. CRIM CD—TOBACCO—PRISON CONTRA. DCCA—BUSINESS ASSISTANCE—TECH. DCCA—JOB TRAINING—TECHNICAL. DCCA—SMALL BUSINESS GRANTS. DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT. DMHDD—SITE INSPECTION. DVET—DISABILITY—NO CAMPING FEE. ELECTN CD & SCH CD—GEN PRIMARY. EPA—BROWNFIELDS PROJECT. EPA—LANDFILL OPER—DISCLOSURE. FIRE PROTECT DIST—REDUCE BOARD. FLEEING POLICE—PENALTY—SEIZURE. HGH ED STUD ASSIST—VET GRANTS. HIWAY CD—COUNTY—FACILITY—ACCES.	HB-1671 HB-1461 HB-1018 HB-0565 HB-1247 HB-0721 HB-0721 HB-047 HB-0540 HB-0540 HB-2243 HB-2243 HB-2287 HB-2287 HB-2287 HB-2287 HB-2051 HB-5124 HB-1017 HB-1019 HB-0513 HB-1420 HB-1420 HB-1420 HB-0467 HB-1420 HB-0467 HB-0467 HB-0467 HB-0467 HB-0467

HOLBROOK, THOMAS REPRESENTATIVE (113TH DIST. DEM	
JURY ACT—HARDSHIP—CAREGIVER	
JUV CT—ADULT PROSCTN & INFO	НВ-0548
LIQUOR-SIGNS-ADVERTISEMENTS	HB-0903
LOCAL GOVT—SCH—USE SOY INK	HB-0316
LOCAL MASS TRANSIT DIST—TECH	HB-0857
LOCKSMITH LICENSING—FEES	HB- 1216
METRO EAST ACADEMY DISTRICT	HB-1439
MUNI BUDGET—ROAD DISTRICT	HB-0641
NOT FOR PROFIT CORP—ELECT COMM	
OCC & USE TXS—HORTICULTURE	HR-0521
OCC & USE—SEN CIT ASSESSMENT	HB-0521
OPEN MEETINGS—PUBLIC BODY	IID-0301
DADENT TOUR ORC. DECISED ATIONS	пр- 0/93
PARENT TCHR ORG—REGISTRATIONS	
PEN CD—DNST FIRE—DISAB SERVICE	HB-0657
PEN CD-DNST POLICE-PORTABILITY	HB- 0593
PEN CD-DNST TEACH-EXPAND BOARD	HB-0251
PEN CD-DNST TEACH-EXPAND BOARD	HB-2328
PREVAIL WAGE—PROJECT AGREEMENT	HB-1843
PROBATE - ADMINISTRATION MINORS	
PROP TX—CERTIFICATE OF ERROR	
PROP TX—SR EXEMPTION—FILING	HR-1513
PUB BLDNG COMMN—DISSOLVE	IID-1313
PUBLIC UTIL—VIDEO—TARIFF	HD-0794
PULL TAB—JAR GAME—PRIZE LIMITS	HB- U/U/
PULL TAB-JAK GAME-PRIZE LIMITS	HB-1840
RESIDENTIAL SELLER DISCLOSURE	НВ-0358
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODY	HB-0720
SCH CD—TECHNOLOGY NETWORK	HB-0754
SENIOR CITIZENS FEES	HB-0088
SOLIC FOR CHARITY—EXEMPTION	HB-0887
SR CIT DISABLED RELIEF—INCOME	HB-0314
SR CIT—DISABLED—INCOME LIMIT	HB- 0971
ST BAN FORCED LABOR GOODS K	HB-1176
ST GIFT BAN ACT	HB-0076
ST GIFT BAN ACTST PURCH—CONTRACTOR SUSPENSION	HR-0291
SW ILL DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY	HR-0281
TOBACCO SALES TO MINORS—TECH	
TOBACCO POSSESSION—MINORS	IID-1304 UD 0706
TOWNSHIP OFFICIALS—OFFICES	ПD- 2424
TWP-CD-PETITION TO DISCONTINUE	
UNDERGROUND UTILITY—LIABILITY	HB-0234
VEH CD—BIKE TRAIL—RR TRACK	HB-0917
VEH CD—COUNTY WEIGHT LIMIT	НВ-1218
VEH CD—ELUDNG POLICE—PENALTIES	HB-2244
VEH CD—HOUSE TRAILER COMB FEE	
VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS	HB- 0153
VEH CD-LOCAL TAX-HOME RULE	HB-0748
VEH CD-MOTORCYCLE FEESVEH CD-SILVER STAR PLATE	HB-0380
VEH CD—SILVER STAR PLATE	HB-1105
VEH CD-TRAIN-REMOTE CONTROL	HB-0638
VEH CD-VEH LENGTH-GARBAGE TRK	
VEH CD—VEH—SNOWMOBILE—LEVEES	HR-0144
VEH CD—WINDSHLD TINT	
VEHICLE CD—TECHNICAL	
VET-GRANTS-MED COSTS-BENEFIT	UD 2225
VISITATION—GRANDPARENTS—TECH	ПВ- 2223
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	
HOUSE BILL: 31, 38, 63, 66, 70, 78, 82, 100, 146, 185, 347, 3 957, 978, 994, 1025, 1039, 1155, 1200, 1332, 1670, 1678, 1	
2398 SENATE BILL: 28, 102, 155, 225, 233, 250, 297, 506, 509, 569, 1075	689, 798, 800, 818, 939
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 7, 113	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 7, 773 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 6	
HOWARD, CONSTANCE REPRESENTATIVE (32ND DIST. DEN	
\$GRANTDCCAPROMOTE CANALADOPTA-SCHOOL INC TAX CREDIT	

HOWARD, CONSTANCE REPRESENTATIVE (32ND DIST. I	OEM)—Cont.
CLERK FEE—NON—SUBSTANTIVE RESO	HB-0229
CONS FRD SENIORS 30—DAY CANCEL	HB-0241
CONSUMER FRAUD—SERVICE—GENDER	НВ-0239
CORRECTIONS—DETERMINATE SENTEN	НВ-0210
COSMETL ENDORSE—NAIL TECH—EXAM	HB-2377
CRIM CD—FIREARM SALES—SCHOOLS	HB-0137
CRIM CD—WEAPONS—TECHNICALDASA TEEN PREGNANCY—DRUG ABUSE	HB-2159
DENY CREDIT—COPY OF REPORT	HB-1294
EARLY CHILDHD ED COLLABORATION	HB-1190
ED LAB RELA—BARGAINING SUBJECT	ID-1301
ED LAB RELA—CHI SCHOOL	HR_0546
ENDOCRINOLOGY SERVICE—AVAILABL	HB_0199
ESCROW ACCOUNT—INTEREST	HR_0706
HGH ED—UNDERREPRESENTED GROUPS	HR-0238
HOUSING—PLACE IN SCHOOL DIST	HR-0057
HUM SERV—HEALTH FAC—DEVLP PLAN	HR-0635
HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION	
HUMAN SERVICES DELIVERY ACT	HB-0735
IL STU ASSIST COMM—OFFICESINC TX—BASE INC—ADJUSTMENT	HB-0051
INC TX—BASE INC—ADJUSTMENT	HB-1455
INC TX—BROWNFIELDS	HR-2407
INC TX—CIRCUIT BREAKER CREDIT	HB-0181
INS LICENSED PROF COUNSELOR	HB-0161
JUV CT—DELINOUENT—TECHNICAL	HB-2158
MEDICAL VISIT & EDUC CONF ACT	HB-0180
MINORS—DEATH—SHARE RECORDS	HB-0064
MORTGAGE ESCROW ACCT INTEREST	HB-1276
MUNI CD-PROPERTY CLEAN UP-FMV	HB-1735
NURSING HOME—VIOLATIONS—FINES	HB-0049
NURSING HOMES—MIN STAFFING	HB-0047
PART—TIME EMPLOYEE WAGE SUPP	HB- 1195
PEN CD-CHGO FIRE-STROKE ETC	HB-0034
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION	HB-1147
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITIONRE—EMPLOYMENT SUPPORT PROGRAM	HB-1147 HB-1088
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITIONRE—EMPLOYMENT SUPPORT PROGRAMVEH CD—TANDEM AXLE—WEIGHT	HB-1147 HB-1088 HB-1246
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITIONRE—EMPLOYMENT SUPPORT PROGRAMVEH CD—TANDEM AXLE—WEIGHTOTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORI	
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION	HB-1147 HB-1088 HB-1246 ED BY HOWARD 64, 185, 194, 206, 208, 222, 6, 500, 502, 515, 539, 614, 2, 2454
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION	HB-1147 HB-1088 HB-1246 ED BY HOWARD 64, 185, 194, 206, 208, 222, 6, 500, 502, 515, 539, 614, 2, 2454
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION	HB-1147 HB-1088 HB-1246 ED BY HOWARD 64, 185, 194, 206, 208, 222, 6, 500, 502, 515, 539, 614, 2, 2454
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION	HB-1147 HB-1088 HB-1246 ED BY HOWARD 54, 185, 194, 206, 208, 222, 6, 500, 502, 515, 539, 614, 2, 2454 13, 216, 228, 258, 288, 291
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION	HB-1147 HB-1088 HB-1246 ED BY HOWARD 64, 185, 194, 206, 208, 222, 6, 500, 502, 515, 539, 614, 2, 2454 113, 216, 228, 258, 288, 291
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION	HB-1147 HB-1088 HB-1246 ED BY HOWARD 64, 185, 194, 206, 208, 222, 6, 500, 502, 515, 539, 614, 2, 2454 113, 216, 228, 258, 288, 291 HB-1300 HB-1113
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION	
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION RE—EMPLOYMENT SUPPORT PROGRAM VEH CD—TANDEM AXLE—WEIGHT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR! HOUSE BILL: 11, 19, 21, 28, 38, 106, 121, 123, 157, 159, 16 230, 462, 463, 464, 466, 476, 479, 482, 492, 493, 494, 49 619, 621, 630, 691, 797, 844, 1103, 1176, 1785, 1828, 212 SENATE BILL: 171, 1002 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 20, 66, 79, 94, 99, 112, 176, 185, 2 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12, 13 HUGHES, ANN REPRESENTATIVE (63RD DIST. REP) BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT CHECK PRINTER REGULATION CHILD SUPPORT—GRANDPARENTS PAY CNTY CD—ZONING POWERS DHS—INSPECTOR GENERAL DISCONTINUE TWSHP—PUBLIC AID GOV BUDGET PROPOSAL—ESTIMATES HEALTH BENEFIT MANDATE NOTE AC INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE	HB-1147 HB-1088 HB-1246 ED BY HOWARD 54, 185, 194, 206, 208, 222, 6, 500, 502, 515, 539, 614, 2, 2454 113, 216, 228, 258, 288, 291 HB-1300 HB-1113 HB-1882 HB-1188 HB-1446 HB-1446 HB-1448 HB-0906 HB-1263 HB-1314
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION RE—EMPLOYMENT SUPPORT PROGRAM	
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION RE—EMPLOYMENT SUPPORT PROGRAM	HB-1147 HB-1088 HB-1246 ED BY HOWARD 54, 185, 194, 206, 208, 222, 6, 500, 502, 515, 539, 614, 2, 2454 213, 216, 228, 258, 288, 291 HB-1300 HB-1113 HB-1882 HB-1882 HB-1446 HB-1448 HB-1448 HB-1448 HB-1448 HB-1906 HB-1263 HB-1362 HB-1362
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION RE—EMPLOYMENT SUPPORT PROGRAM VEH CD—TANDEM AXLE—WEIGHT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORI HOUSE BILL: 11, 19, 21, 28, 38, 106, 121, 123, 157, 159, 16 230, 462, 463, 464, 466, 476, 479, 482, 492, 493, 494, 49 619, 621, 630, 691, 797, 844, 1103, 1176, 1785, 1828, 212 SENATE BILL: 171, 1002 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 20, 66, 79, 94, 99, 112, 176, 185, 2 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12, 13 HUGHES, ANN REPRESENTATIVE (63RD DIST. REP) BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT CHECK PRINTER REGULATION CHILD SUPPORT—GRANDPARENTS PAY CNTY CD—ZONING POWERS DHS—INSPECTOR GENERAL DISCONTINUE TWSHP—PUBLIC AID GOV BUDGET PROPOSAL—ESTIMATES HEALTH BENEFIT MANDATE NOTE AC INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE INSURANCE CODE—DOMESTIC ABUSE JUV CT—PROSECUTE AS ADULT LOCAL GOVT—SALARIES—PIJB AID	HB-1147 HB-1088 HB-1246 ED BY HOWARD 54, 185, 194, 206, 208, 222, 6, 500, 502, 515, 539, 614, 2, 2454 113, 216, 228, 258, 288, 291 HB-1300 HB-1113 HB-1882 HB-1188 HB-1446 HB-1448 HB-1906 HB-1263 HB-1314 HB-1314 HB-1332 HB-1362 HB-1362 HB-1193
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION RE—EMPLOYMENT SUPPORT PROGRAM VEH CD—TANDEM AXLE—WEIGHT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORI HOUSE BILL: 11, 19, 21, 28, 38, 106, 121, 123, 157, 159, 16 230, 462, 463, 464, 466, 476, 479, 482, 492, 493, 494, 49 619, 621, 630, 691, 797, 844, 1103, 1176, 1785, 1828, 212 SENATE BILL: 171, 1002 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 20, 66, 79, 94, 99, 112, 176, 185, 2 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12, 13 HUGHES, ANN REPRESENTATIVE (63RD DIST. REP) BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT CHECK PRINTER REGULATION CHILD SUPPORT—GRANDPARENTS PAY CNTY CD—ZONING POWERS DHS—INSPECTOR GENERAL DISCONTINUE TWSHP—PUBLIC AID GOV BUDGET PROPOSAL—ESTIMATES HEALTH BENEFIT MANDATE NOTE AC INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE INSURANCE CODE—DOMESTIC ABUSE JUV CT—PROSECUTE AS ADULT LOCAL GOVT—SALARIES—PUB AID MANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT	HB-1147 HB-1088 HB-1246 ED BY HOWARD 54, 185, 194, 206, 208, 222, 6, 500, 502, 515, 539, 614, 2, 2454 HB-1300 HB-1113 HB-1882 HB-1188 HB-1446 HB-1448 HB-1448 HB-1906 HB-1263 HB-1314 HB-1312 HB-1314 HB-1362 HB-1313 HB-1362 HB-1193 HB-1042
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION RE—EMPLOYMENT SUPPORT PROGRAM. VEH CD—TANDEM AXLE—WEIGHT. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR! HOUSE BILL: 11, 19, 21, 28, 38, 106, 121, 123, 157, 159, 16 230, 462, 463, 464, 466, 476, 479, 482, 492, 493, 494, 49 619, 621, 630, 691, 797, 844, 1103, 1176, 1785, 1828, 212 SENATE BILL: 171, 1002 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 20, 66, 79, 94, 99, 112, 176, 185, 2 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12, 13 HUGHES, ANN REPRESENTATIVE (63RD DIST. REP) BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT CHECK PRINTER REGULATION CHILD SUPPORT—GRANDPARENTS PAY CNTY CD—ZONING POWERS DHS—INSPECTOR GENERAL DISCONTINUE TWSHP—PUBLIC AID GOV BUDGET PROPOSAL—ESTIMATES HEALTH BENEFIT MANDATE NOTE AC INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE INSURANCE CODE—DOMESTIC ABUSE JUV CT—PROSECUTE AS ADULT LOCAL GOVT—SALARIES—PUB AID MANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT. MUNI CD LIGHTING APTS—TECH	HB-1147 HB-1088 HB-1246 ED BY HOWARD 54, 185, 194, 206, 208, 222, 6, 500, 502, 515, 539, 614, 2, 2454 113, 216, 228, 258, 288, 291 HB-1300 HB-1113 HB-1882 HB-1188 HB-1446 HB-1446 HB-1463 HB-1906 HB-1263 HB-1314 HB-1332 HB-1362 HB-1393 HB-1193 HB-1193 HB-1042 HB-1192
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION RE—EMPLOYMENT SUPPORT PROGRAM. VEH CD—TANDEM AXLE—WEIGHT	HB-1147 HB-1088 HB-1246 ED BY HOWARD 54, 185, 194, 206, 208, 222, 26, 500, 502, 515, 539, 614, 2, 2454 113, 216, 228, 258, 288, 291 HB-1300 HB-1113 HB-1882 HB-1188 HB-1446 HB-1448 HB-1936 HB-1362 HB-1362 HB-1362 HB-1193 HB-1193 HB-1193 HB-1193 HB-1192 HB-1191
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION RE—EMPLOYMENT SUPPORT PROGRAM. VEH CD—TANDEM AXLE—WEIGHT	HB-1147 HB-1088 HB-1246 ED BY HOWARD 54, 185, 194, 206, 208, 222, 6, 500, 502, 515, 539, 614, 2, 2454 213, 216, 228, 258, 288, 291 HB-1300 HB-1113 HB-1882 HB-1188 HB-1446 HB-1448 HB-0906 HB-1263 HB-1314 HB-1322 HB-1322 HB-1319 HB-1362 HB-1193 HB-1193 HB-1042 HB-1193 HB-1192 HB-1191
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION RE—EMPLOYMENT SUPPORT PROGRAM VEH CD—TANDEM AXLE—WEIGHT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORI HOUSE BILL: 11, 19, 21, 28, 38, 106, 121, 123, 157, 159, 16 230, 462, 463, 464, 466, 476, 479, 482, 492, 493, 494, 49 619, 621, 630, 691, 797, 844, 1103, 1176, 1785, 1828, 212 SENATE BILL: 171, 1002 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 20, 66, 79, 94, 99, 112, 176, 185, 2 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12, 13 HUGHES, ANN REPRESENTATIVE (63RD DIST. REP) BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT CHECK PRINTER REGULATION CHILD SUPPORT—GRANDPARENTS PAY CNTY CD—ZONING POWERS DHS—INSPECTOR GENERAL DISCONTINUE TWSHP—PUBLIC AID GOV BUDGET PROPOSAL—ESTIMATES HEALTH BENEFIT MANDATE NOTE AC INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE INSURANCE CODE—DOMESTIC ABUSE JUV CT—PROSECUTE AS ADULT LOCAL GOVT—SALARIES—PUB AID MANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT MUNI CD—FINANCIAL ASSIST—TECH MUNI CD—FINANCIAL ASSIST—TECH PARK DIST—WORK CASH FUND—TECH PEN CD—DNST TEACH—EXPAND BOARD	HB-1147 HB-1088 HB-1246 ED BY HOWARD 54, 185, 194, 206, 208, 222, 6, 500, 502, 515, 539, 614, 22, 2454 113, 216, 228, 258, 288, 291 HB-1300 HB-1113 HB-1882 HB-1188 HB-1446 HB-1448 HB-1906 HB-1263 HB-1314 HB-1332 HB-1362 HB-1362 HB-1193 HB-1042 HB-1193 HB-1042 HB-1191 HB-1191 HB-1191
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION RE—EMPLOYMENT SUPPORT PROGRAM. VEH CD—TANDEM AXLE—WEIGHT	HB-1147 HB-1088 HB-1246 ED BY HOWARD 54, 185, 194, 206, 208, 222, 6, 500, 502, 515, 539, 614, 2, 2454 113, 216, 228, 258, 288, 291 HB-1300 HB-1113 HB-1882 HB-1188 HB-1446 HB-1448 HB-1906 HB-1263 HB-1314 HB-1332 HB-1332 HB-1362 HB-1193 HB-1042 HB-1193 HB-1042 HB-1191 HB-1187 HB-0251 HB-2074 HB-2074
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION RE—EMPLOYMENT SUPPORT PROGRAM. VEH CD—TANDEM AXLE—WEIGHT	HB-1147 HB-1088 HB-1246 ED BY HOWARD 54, 185, 194, 206, 208, 222, 26, 500, 502, 515, 539, 614, 2, 2454 13, 216, 228, 258, 288, 291 HB-1300 HB-1113 HB-1882 HB-1188 HB-1446 HB-1448 HB-1930 HB-1362 HB-1362 HB-1362 HB-193 HB-1042 HB-1193 HB-1042 HB-1191 HB-1187 HB-0251 HB-0251 HB-074 HB-1131 HB-1314
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION RE—EMPLOYMENT SUPPORT PROGRAM VEH CD—TANDEM AXLE—WEIGHT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORI HOUSE BILL: 11, 19, 21, 28, 38, 106, 121, 123, 157, 159, 16 230, 462, 463, 464, 466, 476, 479, 482, 492, 493, 494, 49 619, 621, 630, 691, 797, 844, 1103, 1176, 1785, 1828, 212 SENATE BILL: 171, 1002 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 20, 66, 79, 94, 99, 112, 176, 185, 2 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 12, 13 HUGHES, ANN REPRESENTATIVE (63RD DIST. REP) BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT CHECK PRINTER REGULATION CHILD SUPPORT—GRANDPARENTS PAY CNTY CD—ZONING POWERS DHS—INSPECTOR GENERAL DISCONTINUE TWSHP—PUBLIC AID GOV BUDGET PROPOSAL—ESTIMATES HEALTH BENEFIT MANDATE NOTE AC INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE INSURANCE CODE—DOMESTIC ABUSE JUV CT—PROSECUTE AS ADULT LOCAL GOVT—SALARIES—PUB AID MANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT MUNI CD—FINANCIAL ASSIST—TECH MUNI CD—FINANCIAL ASSIST—TECH PARK DIST—WORK CASH FUND—TECH PEN CD—DNST TEACH—EXPAND BOARD POST—MASTECTOMY—DR CONSULT	HB-1147 HB-1088 HB-1246 ED BY HOWARD 54, 185, 194, 206, 208, 222, 6, 500, 502, 515, 539, 614, 2, 2454 213, 216, 228, 258, 288, 291 HB-1300 HB-1113 HB-1882 HB-1188 HB-1446 HB-1448 HB-0906 HB-1263 HB-1314 HB-1332 HB-1362 HB-1314 HB-193 HB-193 HB-1193 HB-1193 HB-1193 HB-1193 HB-1193 HB-1193 HB-1193 HB-1190 HB-1191 HB-1197 HB-1191 HB-1197 HB-1191 HB-1197 HB-1197 HB-1197 HB-1191 HB-1197 HB-1191 HB-1197 HB-1191 HB-1197 HB-1191

HUGHES, ANN REPRESENTATIVE (63RD DIST. REP)—Cont.	
TWP—CD—PETITION TO DISCONTINUE	HB-0480
UNEMPLOY INS—CONTRIBUTION RATE	HB-0311
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	BY HICHES
UI HER LEGISLATION SPUNSURED OR CUSPUNSURED	BI HUGHES
HOUSE BILL: 287, 351, 472, 1311, 1326, 1334, 1565	
SENATE BILL: 76, 110, 174, 180, 406, 495, 496, 691	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 7	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 1	
JOHNSON, TIMOTHY V. REPRESENTATIVE (104TH DIST. RI	EP)
DNR—PROPERTY CONVEYANCE	
DIN THOREAGE DENIALTY GEIGE GAD	IID-2390
DUI-INCREASE PENALTY-SEIZE CAR	НВ-2306
ELEC CD—SNR CITIZEN—ABST VTNG	HB-2301
PRIVATE DETECTIVE—HEIR FINDERS	HR-2301
SCH CD—TRANSFER—SUSPEND—EXPEL	IID 2211
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	BY JOHNSON,TIM
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 24, 112, 204, 207	
11000E RESOLUTION 21, 112, 201, 201	
JOHNSON, THOMAS L. REPRESENTATIVE (50TH DIST. REP	4
JOHNSON, THOMAS E. REFRESENTATIVE (SUTH DIST. REF	TTD 0515
ADOPTION—BIOLOGICL PARNT VISIT	HB-0615
ATT GEN-MISSING CHILD-INTERNET	HB-2505
CANNABIS—PENALTIES BAIL	HR-2475
CANNADIS—FENALITES DAIL	ПВ-24/3
CD CORR-CONSECUTIVE SENTENCES	
CD CORR—PREDATORY CRIM SEX CHI	HB-2482
CD CORR—PURPOSES—TECHNICAL	HR-2126
CD CORR—FURFOSES—TECHNICAL	11D-2130
CHILD SUP TO ATTY GEN—FROM DPA	HB- 2050
CIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATION	HB-1900
CRIM CD & CORR—BOMBS	
	IID-1040
CRIM CD—ARMED ROBBERYCRIM CD—FIREARMS MINORS	HB-0592
CRIM CD—FIREARMS MINORS	HB-0395
CRIM CD-FRAUD	HR-1117
CRIM CD—SUICIDE—CIVIL ACTION	IID 1661
CRIM PRO—FORENSIC DNA TESTING	НВ-2138
CRIM PRO-KNOCK & ANNOUNCE	HB-0591
DISTRICT—WIDE CHARTER SCHOOLS	HB-2468
DISTRICT—WIDE CHARTER SCHOOLS	IID-2400
DST-POL-LEADS-DNA-GUN ID-NO K	HB-2178
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES	H B- 2476
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES	H B- 2476
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEESFIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL	HB-2476 HB-2256
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEESFIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICALGAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEESFIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICALGAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUMINC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEESFIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICALGAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUMINC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEESFIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICALGAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUMINC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-2403
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURNINC TX—LOWER RATELIBRARY EMPLOYEES—MUNICIPALITYMANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-1047 HB-1047
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—LOWER RATE LIBRARY EMPLOYEES—MUNICIPALITY MANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT MARRIAGE—NAME CHANGE FOR BOTH	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-1047 HB-1047 HB-1042
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—LOWER RATE LIBRARY EMPLOYEES—MUNICIPALITY MANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT MARRIAGE—NAME CHANGE FOR BOTH MEDICAID—UNDERPAYMT TO PROVIDE PEN CD—IMRF—ELECTED OFFICIALS. SEX OFFENDER—POLYGRAPH	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478 HB-2481 HB-2133
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—LOWER RATE LIBRARY EMPLOYEES—MUNICIPALITY MANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT MARRIAGE—NAME CHANGE FOR BOTH MEDICAID—UNDERPAYMT TO PROVIDE PEN CD—IMRF—ELECTED OFFICIALS SEX OFFENDER—POLYGRAPH SNOW ICE REMOVAL—TORT IMMUNITY	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478 HB-2481 HB-2133
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—LOWER RATE LIBRARY EMPLOYEES—MUNICIPALITY MANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT MARRIAGE—NAME CHANGE FOR BOTH MEDICAID—UNDERPAYMT TO PROVIDE PEN CD—IMRF—ELECTED OFFICIALS SEX OFFENDER—POLYGRAPH SNOW ICE REMOVAL—TORT IMMUNITY	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478 HB-2481 HB-2133
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-2403 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478 HB-2481 HB-2133 HB-2465
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—LOWER RATE LIBRARY EMPLOYEES—MUNICIPALITY MANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT MARRIAGE—NAME CHANGE FOR BOTH MEDICAID—UNDERPAYMT TO PROVIDR PEN CD—IMRF—ELECTED OFFICIALS SEX OFFENDER—POLYGRAPH SNOW ICE REMOVAL—TORT IMMUNITY SPECIAL SERV AREAS PRIVATE RDS ST PUBLICATION ADVERTISING ACT	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478 HB-2481 HB-2485 HB-2133 HB-1048
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—LOWER RATE LIBRARY EMPLOYEES—MUNICIPALITY MANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT MARRIAGE—NAME CHANGE FOR BOTH MEDICAID—UNDERPAYMT TO PROVIDR PEN CD—IMRF—ELECTED OFFICIALS SEX OFFENDER—POLYGRAPH SNOW ICE REMOVAL—TORT IMMUNITY SPECIAL SERV AREAS PRIVATE RDS ST PUBLICATION ADVERTISING ACT	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478 HB-2481 HB-2485 HB-2133 HB-1048
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—LOWER RATE LIBRARY EMPLOYEES—MUNICIPALITY MANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT MARRIAGE—NAME CHANGE FOR BOTH MEDICAID—UNDERPAYMT TO PROVIDR PEN CD—IMRF—ELECTED OFFICIALS SEX OFFENDER—POLYGRAPH SNOW ICE REMOVAL—TORT IMMUNITY SPECIAL SERV AREAS PRIVATE RDS ST PUBLICATION ADVERTISING ACT	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478 HB-2481 HB-2485 HB-2133 HB-1048
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—LOWER RATE LIBRARY EMPLOYEES—MUNICIPALITY MANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT MARRIAGE—NAME CHANGE FOR BOTH MEDICAID—UNDERPAYMT TO PROVIDR PEN CD—IMRF—ELECTED OFFICIALS SEX OFFENDER—POLYGRAPH SNOW ICE REMOVAL—TORT IMMUNITY SPECIAL SERV AREAS PRIVATE RDS ST PUBLICATION ADVERTISING ACT STATE EMP HLTH PLAN OPT OUT URANIUM—THORIUM MILL TRAINING	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478 HB-2481 HB-2481 HB-2465 HB-1048 HB-1048 HB-1048 HB-2484 HB-2484
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—LOWER RATE LIBRARY EMPLOYEES—MUNICIPALITY MANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT MARRIAGE—NAME CHANGE FOR BOTH MEDICAID—UNDERPAYMT TO PROVIDE PEN CD—IMRF—ELECTED OFFICIALS SEX OFFENDER—POLYGRAPH SNOW ICE REMOVAL—TORT IMMUNITY SPECIAL SERV AREAS PRIVATE RDS ST PUBLICATION ADVERTISING ACT STATE EMP HLTH PLAN OPT OUT URANIUM—THORIUM MILL TRAINING VEH CD—ACCIDENT REPORT FEE	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478 HB-2481 HB-2481 HB-2465 HB-1048 HB-1048 HB-1049
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—LOWER RATE LIBRARY EMPLOYEES—MUNICIPALITY MANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT MARRIAGE—NAME CHANGE FOR BOTH MEDICAID—UNDERPAYMT TO PROVIDE PEN CD—IMRF—ELECTED OFFICIALS SEX OFFENDER—POLYGRAPH SNOW ICE REMOVAL—TORT IMMUNITY SPECIAL SERV AREAS PRIVATE RDS ST PUBLICATION ADVERTISING ACT STATE EMP HLTH PLAN OPT OUT URANIUM—THORIUM MILL TRAINING VEH CD—ACCIDENT REPORT FEE VEH CD—TOW TRUCK INSURANCE	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478 HB-2481 HB-2133 HB-2465 HB-1048 HB-0952 HB-2484 HB-2484 HB-2489
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478 HB-2481 HB-2465 HB-1048 HB-0952 HB-2484 HB-1049 HB-2479 HB-2480
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—LOWER RATE LIBRARY EMPLOYEES—MUNICIPALITY MANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT MARRIAGE—NAME CHANGE FOR BOTH MEDICAID—UNDERPAYMT TO PROVIDR PEN CD—IMRF—ELECTED OFFICIALS SEX OFFENDER—POLYGRAPH SNOW ICE REMOVAL—TORT IMMUNITY SPECIAL SERV AREAS PRIVATE RDS ST PUBLICATION ADVERTISING ACT STATE EMP HLTH PLAN OPT OUT URANIUM—THORIUM MILL TRAINING VEH CD—ACCIDENT REPORT FEE VEH CD—TOW TRUCK INSURANCE WILDLIFE CD—CANADA GEESE WRONGFUL DEATH—ASSIST SUICIDE	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-2403 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478 HB-2481 HB-2485 HB-1048 HB-1048 HB-1049 HB-2484 HB-2484 HB-1049 HB-1049 HB-2480 HB-1750
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—LOWER RATE LIBRARY EMPLOYEES—MUNICIPALITY MANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT MARRIAGE—NAME CHANGE FOR BOTH MEDICAID—UNDERPAYMT TO PROVIDR PEN CD—IMRF—ELECTED OFFICIALS SEX OFFENDER—POLYGRAPH SNOW ICE REMOVAL—TORT IMMUNITY SPECIAL SERV AREAS PRIVATE RDS ST PUBLICATION ADVERTISING ACT STATE EMP HLTH PLAN OPT OUT URANIUM—THORIUM MILL TRAINING VEH CD—ACCIDENT REPORT FEE VEH CD—TOW TRUCK INSURANCE WILDLIFE CD—CANADA GEESE WRONGFUL DEATH—ASSIST SUICIDE	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-2403 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478 HB-2481 HB-2485 HB-1048 HB-1048 HB-1049 HB-2484 HB-2484 HB-1049 HB-1049 HB-2480 HB-1750
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—COWER RATE LIBRARY EMPLOYEES—MUNICIPALITY MANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT MARRIAGE—NAME CHANGE FOR BOTH MEDICAID—UNDERPAYMT TO PROVIDR PEN CD—IMRF—ELECTED OFFICIALS SEX OFFENDER—POLYGRAPH SNOW ICE REMOVAL—TORT IMMUNITY SPECIAL SERV AREAS PRIVATE RDS ST PUBLICATION ADVERTISING ACT STATE EMP HLTH PLAN OPT OUT URANIUM—THORIUM MILL TRAINING VEH CD—ACCIDENT REPORT FEE VEH CD—TOW TRUCK INSURANCE WILDLIFE CD—CANADA GEESE WRONGFUL DEATH—ASSIST SUICIDE OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-2403 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478 HB-2481 HB-2485 HB-1048 HB-1048 HB-1049 HB-2484 HB-2484 HB-1049 HB-1049 HB-2480 HB-1750
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—LOWER RATE LIBRARY EMPLOYEES—MUNICIPALITY MANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT MARRIAGE—NAME CHANGE FOR BOTH MEDICAID—UNDERPAYMT TO PROVIDE PEN CD—IMRF—ELECTED OFFICIALS SEX OFFENDER—POLYGRAPH SNOW ICE REMOVAL—TORT IMMUNITY SPECIAL SERV AREAS PRIVATE RDS ST PUBLICATION ADVERTISING ACT STATE EMP HLTH PLAN OPT OUT URANIUM—THORIUM MILL TRAINING VEH CD—ACCIDENT REPORT FEE VEH CD—TOW TRUCK INSURANCE WILDLIFE CD—CANADA GEESE WRONGFUL DEATH—ASSIST SUICIDE OTHER LEGISIATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED HOUSE BILL: 31, 386, 593, 885, 1141, 1264, 1998, 2396	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-2403 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478 HB-2481 HB-2485 HB-1048 HB-1048 HB-1049 HB-2484 HB-2484 HB-1049 HB-1049 HB-2480 HB-1750
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—COWER RATE LIBRARY EMPLOYEES—MUNICIPALITY MANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT MARRIAGE—NAME CHANGE FOR BOTH MEDICAID—UNDERPAYMT TO PROVIDR PEN CD—IMRF—ELECTED OFFICIALS SEX OFFENDER—POLYGRAPH SNOW ICE REMOVAL—TORT IMMUNITY SPECIAL SERV AREAS PRIVATE RDS ST PUBLICATION ADVERTISING ACT STATE EMP HLTH PLAN OPT OUT URANIUM—THORIUM MILL TRAINING VEH CD—ACCIDENT REPORT FEE VEH CD—TOW TRUCK INSURANCE WILDLIFE CD—CANADA GEESE WRONGFUL DEATH—ASSIST SUICIDE OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-2403 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478 HB-2481 HB-2485 HB-1048 HB-1048 HB-1049 HB-2484 HB-2484 HB-1049 HB-1049 HB-2480 HB-1750
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-2403 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478 HB-2481 HB-2485 HB-1048 HB-1048 HB-1049 HB-2484 HB-2484 HB-1049 HB-1049 HB-2480 HB-1750
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—LOWER RATE LIBRARY EMPLOYEES—MUNICIPALITY MANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT MARRIAGE—NAME CHANGE FOR BOTH MEDICAID—UNDERPAYMT TO PROVIDE PEN CD—IMRF—ELECTED OFFICIALS SEX OFFENDER—POLYGRAPH SNOW ICE REMOVAL—TORT IMMUNITY SPECIAL SERV AREAS PRIVATE RDS ST PUBLICATION ADVERTISING ACT STATE EMP HLTH PLAN OPT OUT URANIUM—THORIUM MILL TRAINING VEH CD—ACCIDENT REPORT FEE VEH CD—TOW TRUCK INSURANCE WILDLIFE CD—CANADA GEESE WRONGFUL DEATH—ASSIST SUICIDE OTHER LEGISIATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED HOUSE BILL: 31, 386, 593, 885, 1141, 1264, 1998, 2396	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-2403 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478 HB-2481 HB-2485 HB-1048 HB-1048 HB-1049 HB-2484 HB-2484 HB-1049 HB-1049 HB-2480 HB-1750
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—LOWER RATE LIBRARY EMPLOYEES—MUNICIPALITY MANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT MARRIAGE—NAME CHANGE FOR BOTH MEDICAID—UNDERPAYMT TO PROVIDE PEN CD—IMRF—ELECTED OFFICIALS SEX OFFENDER—POLYGRAPH SNOW ICE REMOVAL—TORT IMMUNITY SPECIAL SERV AREAS PRIVATE RDS ST PUBLICATION ADVERTISING ACT STATE EMP HLTH PLAN OPT OUT URANIUM—THORIUM MILL TRAINING VEH CD—ACCIDENT REPORT FEE VEH CD—TOW TRUCK INSURANCE WILDLIFE CD—CANADA GEESE WRONGFUL DEATH—ASSIST SUICIDE OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED HOUSE BILL: 31, 386, 593, 885, 1141, 1264, 1998, 2396 SENATE BILL: 8, 510, 511, 558, 560, 561, 1072 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 100, 101, 210, 300	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-2403 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478 HB-2481 HB-2485 HB-1048 HB-1048 HB-1049 HB-2484 HB-2484 HB-1049 HB-1049 HB-2480 HB-1750
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—LOWER RATE LIBRARY EMPLOYEES—MUNICIPALITY MANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT MARRIAGE—NAME CHANGE FOR BOTH MEDICAID—UNDERPAYMT TO PROVIDE PEN CD—IMRF—ELECTED OFFICIALS SEX OFFENDER—POLYGRAPH SNOW ICE REMOVAL—TORT IMMUNITY SPECIAL SERV AREAS PRIVATE RDS ST PUBLICATION ADVERTISING ACT STATE EMP HLTH PLAN OPT OUT URANIUM—THORIUM MILL TRAINING VEH CD—ACCIDENT REPORT FEE VEH CD—TOW TRUCK INSURANCE WILDLIFE CD—CANADA GEESE WRONGFUL DEATH—ASSIST SUICIDE OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED HOUSE BILL: 31, 386, 593, 885, 1141, 1264, 1998, 2396 SENATE BILL: 8, 510, 511, 558, 560, 561, 1072 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 100, 101, 210, 300 JONES, JOHN O, REPRESENTATIVE (107TH DIST. REP)	HB-2476 HB-2476 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2478 HB-2478 HB-2481 HB-2465 HB-1048 HB-1048 HB-1049 HB-2149 HB-2479 HB-1750 DBY JOHNSON,TOM
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478 HB-2481 HB-2133 HB-2465 HB-1048 HB-1048 HB-1049 HB-2214 HB-1049 HB-1750 DBY JOHNSON,TOM
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478 HB-2481 HB-2133 HB-2133 HB-2465 HB-1048 HB-1049 HB-1049 HB-1049 HB-1750 DBY JOHNSON,TOM
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478 HB-2481 HB-2133 HB-2133 HB-2465 HB-1048 HB-1049 HB-1049 HB-1049 HB-1750 DBY JOHNSON,TOM
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478 HB-2481 HB-2133 HB-2465 HB-1048 HB-1048 HB-1049 HB-1049 HB-1049 HB-1750 DBY JOHNSON,TOM HB-177 HB-0367 HB-0367 HB-0377
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—LOWER RATE LIBRARY EMPLOYEES—MUNICIPALITY MANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT MARRIAGE—NAME CHANGE FOR BOTH MEDICAID—UNDERPAYMT TO PROVIDE PEN CD—IMRF—ELECTED OFFICIALS SEX OFFENDER—POLYGRAPH SNOW ICE REMOVAL—TORT IMMUNITY SPECIAL SERV AREAS PRIVATE RDS ST PUBLICATION ADVERTISING ACT STATE EMP HLTH PLAN OPT OUT URANIUM—THORIUM MILL TRAINING VEH CD—ACCIDENT REPORT FEE VEH CD—TOW TRUCK INSURANCE WILDLIFE CD—CANADA GEESE WRONGFUL DEATH—ASSIST SUICIDE OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED HOUSE BILL: 31, 386, 593, 885, 1141, 1264, 1998, 2396 SENATE BILL: 8, 510, 511, 558, 560, 561, 1072 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 100, 101, 210, 300 JONES, JOHN O, REPRESENTATIVE (107TH DIST. REP) AG—FAIR—CONSERV—EGGS—CATTLE AGRICULTURAL FAIR ACT—COUNTY BURIAL—PRE NEED CONTRACTS—BOOK CONSERVATION—TREES—SALE	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2478 HB-2478 HB-2481 HB-2481 HB-2465 HB-1048 HB-1049 HB-1214 HB-1750 HB-1750 HB-1750 HB-1770 HB-0818
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—LOWER RATE LIBRARY EMPLOYEES—MUNICIPALITY MANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT MARRIAGE—NAME CHANGE FOR BOTH MEDICAID—UNDERPAYMT TO PROVIDE PEN CD—IMRF—ELECTED OFFICIALS SEX OFFENDER—POLYGRAPH SNOW ICE REMOVAL—TORT IMMUNITY SPECIAL SERV AREAS PRIVATE RDS ST PUBLICATION ADVERTISING ACT STATE EMP HLTH PLAN OPT OUT URANIUM—THORIUM MILL TRAINING VEH CD—ACCIDENT REPORT FEE VEH CD—TOW TRUCK INSURANCE WILDLIFE CD—CANADA GEESE WRONGFUL DEATH—ASSIST SUICIDE OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED HOUSE BILL: 31, 386, 593, 885, 1141, 1264, 1998, 2396 SENATE BILL: 8, 510, 511, 558, 560, 561, 1072 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 100, 101, 210, 300 JONES, JOHN O, REPRESENTATIVE (107TH DIST. REP) AG—FAIR—CONSERV—EGGS—CATTLE AGRICULTURAL FAIR ACT—COUNTY BURIAL—PRE NEED CONTRACTS—BOOK CONSERVATION—TREES—SALE CRIM PRO—ONE POST—CNVCT PETITN	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478 HB-2481 HB-2481 HB-2465 HB-1048 HB-1049 HB-1214 HB-1049 HB-1750 HB-1750 HB-1770 HB-1770 HB-0818 HB-0818 HB-0818 HB-0818
FIRE DIST CONTRACTS—EMPLOYEES FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN INC TX—LOWER RATE LIBRARY EMPLOYEES—MUNICIPALITY MANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT MARRIAGE—NAME CHANGE FOR BOTH MEDICAID—UNDERPAYMT TO PROVIDE PEN CD—IMRF—ELECTED OFFICIALS SEX OFFENDER—POLYGRAPH SNOW ICE REMOVAL—TORT IMMUNITY SPECIAL SERV AREAS PRIVATE RDS ST PUBLICATION ADVERTISING ACT STATE EMP HLTH PLAN OPT OUT URANIUM—THORIUM MILL TRAINING VEH CD—ACCIDENT REPORT FEE VEH CD—TOW TRUCK INSURANCE WILDLIFE CD—CANADA GEESE WRONGFUL DEATH—ASSIST SUICIDE OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED HOUSE BILL: 31, 386, 593, 885, 1141, 1264, 1998, 2396 SENATE BILL: 8, 510, 511, 558, 560, 561, 1072 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 100, 101, 210, 300 JONES, JOHN O, REPRESENTATIVE (107TH DIST. REP) AG—FAIR—CONSERV—EGGS—CATTLE AGRICULTURAL FAIR ACT—COUNTY BURIAL—PRE NEED CONTRACTS—BOOK CONSERVATION—TREES—SALE	HB-2476 HB-2256 HB-0640 HB-2408 HB-1047 HB-1042 HB-2477 HB-2478 HB-2481 HB-2481 HB-2465 HB-1048 HB-1048 HB-1049 HB-214 HB-1750 HB-1750 HB-1750 HB-177 HB-0367 HB-0818 HB-1371 HB-0313

JONES, JOHN O. REPRESENTATIVE (107TH DIST. REP)—Cont.	
DP-HLTH-CHCKS-IMMUNIZATION	HB- 1699
ENERGY EDUC—MARKETING ACT	HB-0998
ETHICS—ST AGENCY—ST OFFICIALS	HB-2334
INC TX CR-BIODEGRADABLE MTLS	HB- 1116
INC TX—RESIDENTIAL CREDIT	HB-2463
MOT FUEL TX—GRADE CROSS FUND	HB- 1387
MOT FUEL TX—GRADE CROSS FUND	HB-2510
OIL—GAS—WELL SITE EQUIP REMOVA	HB- 0771
PETROL EDUCATION—MARKETING ACT	HB-2430
PUB TRANSP—ADD FUNDINGPUBLIC EMPL PENSION EQUITY ACT	HB-0994
PUBLIC EMPL PENSION EQUITY ACT	HB-0110
RURAL MANUFACTURE INCENTIVE AC	HB-2107
SCH CD—SPEC ED—TECHNICAL	HB-1526
SCH CONSTRUCTN—MINI ENROLLMENT	HB-2492
SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION—AID—REFORM	HB-2396
VEH CD—BUS DRVER—ALCOHOL TEST	
VEH CD—HOUSE TRAILER COMB FEE	
VEH CD—REVOKE LICENSE—GANG	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED F	Y IONES IOHN
HOUSE BILL: 8, 316, 452, 827, 1105, 1219, 1315, 2235, 2300	JI JOINES,JOIIIN
SENATE BILL: 233, 258, 798, 908, 1094	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 150, 205	
JONES, LOVANA S. REPRESENTATIVE (5TH DIST. DEM)	
AFDC—SUBSTANCE ABUSE—PAYEE	HB-1080
CHICAGO SCHOOLS—TRUANCY BOARD	HB-0053
CHILD SUPPORT—DEFAULT—MISDMNOR	
CIV PRO—QUICKTAKE—MORTON GROVE	HB-0473
CONTROLLED SUBSTANCES—PENALTY	HB-1221
COSMETL ENDORSE—NAIL TECH—EXAM	HR-2377
CRIM CD—FIREARMS MINORS	
DCFS—HOMELESS PERSON—TECH	
DENTAL HYGIENE PRACTICE ACT	HR-1861
DENTAL PRAC ACT—TECHNICAL	
DENTAL PRACTICE—HYGIENIST—LIC	HR-1860
DHS—CARE WORKERS—WAGE INCREASE	HB-0368
DHS—EARLY INTERVENTION	HR-1578
DHS—WIC—LACTATION SUPPORT	HB-0619
DOMESTC VIOLNCE—EMERGNCY ORDER	HB-1589
DPA—DIRECTORY—NEW HIRES	
ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS	'HB-0271
FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL	HR-2256
IL DENTAL HYGIENE PRACTICE ACT	
IL NURSE ACT—DRUG USE—TREATMNT	HR-1077
IL NURSING ACT—APRN	HR-1078
IL NURSING ACT—DEFINITIONS	HB-1070
IL NURSING ACT—SUNSET	HR_1076
INC TX—CHECKOFF—DIABETES	HB-0125
INS COVER DIABETES MGT TRAINIG	IID-0123 HR_1142
INS—PROSTATE CANCER SCREENING	IID-1142 UR_1000
NAPRAPATHS—TECHNICAL	IID-1909
NON SUPPRT—SUPRVISD WORK PRGRM	11D-1103
PERSONL CD—PREFERENCE—EARNFARE	
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITIONPROBATE – NONRESIDENT REP	HD- 1147
PUB AID—TECHNICAL	IID 1050
PUB AID—TECHNICAL	ПD- 1000
PUBLIC UTILITIES—TECHNICAL	UD-1103
RAPE—PRISON—EMPLOYE—INMATE SEX	
RECOVERY CARE CENTERS—AUTHORTY	
RENTAL CAR—LIABLE—DISCLOSE—ADS	AB-U844
YOUTH CRIME EDUCAT CONSORTIUM	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	BI JUNES,LUU 215-221-226-210-266
HOUSE BILL: 41, 42, 51, 65, 106, 128, 156, 161, 163, 165, 183,	413, 441, 430, 319, 300 300, 566, 700, 907, 940
391, 416, 418, 420, 422, 427, 435, 463, 464, 492, 494, 496, 5 1294, 1700, 1701, 1785, 1812, 1881, 2291	22, JUU, 700, 807, 800
SENATE BILL: 25, 734, 747, 968, 1002	
GEN 1611 IN BULLIUM 43. / 3T. / T/. 700. 1004	

· 1	
JONES, LOVANA S. REPRESENTATIVE (5TH DIST. DEM)—Cont.	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 20, 66, 99, 136, 138, 185, 206, 223, 2	58, 265, 289, 295
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 27	
IONES CHIDLEY M. DEDDECENT A TIME (CT) DICT. DEMO	
JONES, SHIR LEY M. REPRESENTATIVE (6TH DIST. DEM) DCFS—HOMELESS PERSON—TECH	IID 1011
EMERGNCY TELEPHN—TECHNICAL	HB-1811
FINAN INST INSURANCE SALES LAW	ID-0207
HUMAN SERVICES DELIVERY ACT	ПD-U3/3 UD 0725
INS—PROSTATE CANCER SCREENING	IID-0/33
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION	HR-1147
PRENATAL HIV TESTING	
PUB UTIL—TECHNICAL	HB-0269
TELECOMMUNICATIONS—TECHNICAL	HB-0268
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY	JONES.SHIRLEY
HOUSE BILL: 156, 233, 626, 707, 708, 844, 930, 957, 1700, 1701	
SENATE BILL: 25, 404, 665, 700, 734, 999	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 20, 99, 121, 176, 185	•
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 27, 30	
VENNER HOWARD A REPRESENTATION OF THE PARTY	
KENNER, HOWARD A. REPRESENTATIVE (24TH DIST. DEM)	TTD 04#0
CD CORR—MANDATORY RESTITUTION	HB-0179
CD CORR—RESTITUTION—CHILD ABUSCHI TASK FORCE—HARASSMENT	HB-0156
CIV PRO—MALPRACTICE—AFFIDAVIT	HB-1202
CONSUMER—ACTION FOR DAMAGES	HB-0001
CRIM CD—AGGRVTD DSCHRG—FIREARM	П D- U3Z3 П D 2460
CRIM CD—FIREARMS—SCHOOL—PARK	HB_0182
DCCA—COMMY GROUPS—GRANT—TEC	IID-0102 UR-1646
DCCA-GRANTS-TECH	HR ₋ 1574
DCCA-GRANTS-TECH	HR-1575
DCFS-PLACEMENT-FOSTER NETWORK	HB-0062
DHR—CITIZENS CRIME COMMISSION	
DPA-AFDC-EXTENDED CHILD CARE	HB-0636
ELDER CARE SAVINGS BOND ACT	HB-0504
ELDER CARE SAVINGS BOND ACTEMERG RM—CERTIFED PEDIATRICIAN	HB-0444
EMPLOYMENT TRAINING ACT	HB-0612
HUMAN RIGHTS—LAYOFF—IMPACT	HB-0494
INC TAX—EARNED INC CREDIT	HB- 1762
LIENS—SALE IN ERROR—DEMOLITION	HB- 0104
MED PRAC-PUB DISCLOSURE	HB-0073
MEDICAID—PREGNANT WOMEN	HB-0442
MORTGAGE ENERGY FACT SHEETS	HB-1423
PERSONL CD—PREFERENCE—EARNFARE	HB-0609
PUB AID—EARNFARE—TIME ELIGIBLEPUB AID—WORK—PAY TRANSPRTATION	HB-0011
SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR	ПD-0010 ПD 0120
SCH CD—FUNDING—TECHNICAL	ПВ-0120 ЦВ_1202
SCHCD—VISION SCREEN—DISABILITY	HR-1620
STRUCTURAL WORK—RD WKR SAFETY	HR-0233
UNEMP INS—WAGES	HB-1820
VEH CD—PARKING—IMMOBILIZE VEH	HB-0608
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY	KENNER
HOUSE BILL: 40, 47, 126, 395, 522, 579, 621, 735, 807, 1088, 110	
2287	
SENATE BILL: 20, 25, 107, 164, 417, 452, 755	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 66, 99, 112, 176, 185, 258	
KLINGLER, GWENN REPRESENTATIVE (100TH DIST. REP)	
\$DPA—VAR FXPENSES	HR-0868
\$DPA—VAR EXPENSES \$SUPP—ST BOARD OF EDUCATION	HB-2300
AGING—SERVICE CREDITS	HB-1316
CHILD CARE INST-LIC CHG-NOTICE	HB-0653
CRIM CD.—DOMESTIC RATTERY	HR-0651
CRIMCD-MURDER-ELDERLY-DISABLED	HB-1315
CRIMES AGAINST CHILDREN—TECH	HB-0002
CUSTODY—PETITIONS—NONPARENTS	HB-0236
DCCA-ETHANOL RESEARCH PLNT-BD	HB-2216
DENTAL MANAGED CARE REGULATION	HB-0558

KLINGLER, GWENN REPRESENTATIVE (100TH DIST. REP)	Cont.
DHS-TELEMEDICINE-STUDY	
DRUG-FREE WORKPLACE PROGRAM	
ELEC CD—SNR CITIZEN—ABST VTNG	HB-2301
FLEEING POLICE—PENALTY—SEIZURE	
GANG MEMBERS—NO STATE AID	
HEALTH BENEFIT DENIAL NOTICES	
HEALTHY START INS PLAN ACT	НВ-1302
HOME—BASED SERVICE—APPROPUSE	
INC TX—DEDUCT—FAMILY CARE	
INC TX—PROP TX CR—SENIORS	HB-131/
INS CHILD ABUSE—DISCRIMINATION	HB-0445
INS CHILD HLTH SUPERVISION	HB-0705
INS PREEXISTING CONDITIONS	HB-1312
JUV CT—NEGLECTED MINORPEN CD—SERS—REFUND REPAYMENT	ID- U/11
PEN CD—SERS—REFUND REFAI MENT	
PEN CD—SOCIAL SECURITY OFFSET	
PEN CD—ST EMPL—35% AT ANY AGE	
PEN CD—UNIV—INCR RETMT MINIMUM	шр_1979
PENSION SYSTEM IMPROVEMENT ACT	HR_0007
PUBLIC EMPL PENSION EQUITY ACT	HB_0110
SAVINGS & ECONOMIC STABILITY	
SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION—AID—REFORM	HR-2306
SCHOOLS—FAIR—EQUITABLE FUNDING	
SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS	HR-2232
SEX OFFENDERS REGISTRATION	HR-1210
SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING	
TOBACCO PRODUCTS—DISCLOSE INFO	
TOBACCO SALES TO MINORS—TECH	HB-1504
U OF I-PRESIDENT-TECHNICAL	HB-1135
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	D BY KLINGLER
HOUSE BILL: 107, 576, 592, 617, 620, 1105, 1347, 1565, 168	
SENATE BILL: 3, 5, 314, 457, 555, 592, 711, 877	
SENATE BILL: 3, 3, 314, 437, 333, 392, 711, 877 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89 KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP)	IID 0979
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89 KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA - VAR EXPENSES	НВ-0868
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89 KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA - VAR EXPENSES	HB-2300
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89 KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA - VAR EXPENSES \$SUPP ST BOARD OF EDUCATION	HB-2300 HB-1316
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89 KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA - VAR EXPENSES	HB-2300 HB-1316 HB-1363
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89 KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA - VAR EXPENSES	HB-2300 HB-1316 HB-1363 HB-0908
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89 KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA - VAR EXPENSES	HB-2300 HB-1316 HB-1363 HB-0908 HB-1684
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89 KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA - VAR EXPENSES	HB-2300 HB-1316 HB-1363 HB-0908 HB-1684
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89 KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA - VAR EXPENSES	HB-2300 HB-1316 HB-1363 HB-0908 HB-1684 HB-2062
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89 KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA—VAR EXPENSES	HB-2300 HB-1316 HB-0908 HB-062 HB-0651 HB-2132 HB-2334
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89 KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA—VAR EXPENSES	HB-2300 HB-1316 HB-0908 HB-062 HB-0651 HB-2132 HB-2334
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89 KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA—VAR EXPENSES	HB-2300 HB-1316 HB-1363 HB-0908 HB-1684 HB-2062 HB-0651 HB-2132 HB-2334 HB-2261
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89 KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA - VAR EXPENSES	HB-2300 HB-1316 HB-1363 HB-0908 HB-1684 HB-2062 HB-0651 HB-2132 HB-2334 HB-2261 HB-1239
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89 KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA — VAR EXPENSES \$SUPP—ST BOARD OF EDUCATION	HB-2300 HB-1316 HB-1363 HB-0908 HB-1684 HB-2062 HB-20651 HB-2132 HB-2334 HB-2261 HB-1239 HB-2235
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89 KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA — VAR EXPENSES	HB-2300 HB-1316 HB-1363 HB-0908 HB-1684 HB-2062 HB-2132 HB-2132 HB-2334 HB-2261 HB-1239 HB-2235 HB-2463
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89 KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA - VAR EXPENSES	HB-2300 HB-1316 HB-1363 HB-0908 HB-1684 HB-2062 HB-2132 HB-2132 HB-2134 HB-2261 HB-1239 HB-1239 HB-22463 HB-2209
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89 KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA — VAR EXPENSES	HB-2300 HB-1316 HB-1363 HB-0908 HB-1684 HB-2062 HB-2132 HB-2132 HB-2134 HB-2261 HB-1239 HB-22463 HB-2209 HB-1358
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89 KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA - VAR EXPENSES	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89 KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA — VAR EXPENSES \$SUPP—ST BOARD OF EDUCATION	
KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA — VAR EXPENSES \$SUPP—ST BOARD OF EDUCATION	HB-2300 HB-1316 HB-1363 HB-0908 HB-1684 HB-2062 HB-2061 HB-2132 HB-2261 HB-2235 HB-22463 HB-2463 HB-1358 HB-2461 HB-0043 HB-10652 HB-0396
KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA - VAR EXPENSES	
KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA — VAR EXPENSES	HB-2300 HB-1316 HB-1363 HB-0908 HB-1684 HB-2062 HB-0651 HB-2132 HB-2132 HB-2235 HB-2235 HB-2463 HB-2461 HB-1588 HB-2461 HB-043 HB-1652 HB-0452 HB-0452 HB-0452
KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA—VAR EXPENSES \$SUPP—ST BOARD OF EDUCATION	
KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA — VAR EXPENSES \$SUPP—ST BOARD OF EDUCATION	
KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA — VAR EXPENSES \$SUPP — ST BOARD OF EDUCATION	
KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA — VAR EXPENSES \$SUPP — ST BOARD OF EDUCATION	
KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA — VAR EXPENSES	
KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA—VAR EXPENSES \$SUPP—ST BOARD OF EDUCATION	
KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA — VAR EXPENSES	
KOSEL, RENEE REPRESENTATIVE (38TH DIST. REP) \$DPA—VAR EXPENSES \$SUPP—ST BOARD OF EDUCATION	

KOTLARZ, JOSEPH S., JR., REPRESENTATIVE (20TH DIST. DEM)—Cont. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY KOTLARZ HOUSE RESOLUTION: 65

KRAUSE, CAKOLYN H. KEPKESENTATIVE (501 H DIST. K	EP)
\$DPH—OSTEOPOROSIS PROGRAM	HB-1331
ACCESS EMERGENCY MED SERVICES	HB-0643
ADOPTION—UNFIT PERSON DEFINED	HB-0165
COMPT—ANNUAL RPT TAX ANALYSIS	НВ-0905
CONS FRD SENIORS 30—DAY CANCEL	HB-0241
DHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUG	HB-1072
DISTRICT—WIDE CHARTER SCHOOLS	HB-2468
DOMESTC VIOLNCE—EMERGNCY ORDER	HB-1589
DP HLTH-OVARIAN CANCER-PROGRAM	HB-2500
GUARDIAN—DISABLED ADULTS	HB-1252
HEALTH BENEFIT DENIAL NOTICES	HR-0535
HEALTH FACILITIES—TECHNICAL	
HEALTH CALIFIES—I ECHNICAL	HR_1302
HEALTHY START INS PLAN ACTHLTH CARE PURCHASE GROUP ACT	LID-1302
HLIH CAKE PURCHASE UROUP ACI	IID-1311
HMO ACT—TECHNICALHMO COVER DEVELOPMENTL THERAPY	IID-2101
HMO COVER DEVELOPMENTL THERAPY	НВ-09/4
HMO UTILIZATION REVIEW	HB-0626
HMO-OUTPATIENT UNDER 19 YRS	НВ-1565
HOME-BASED SERVICE-APPROP USE	НВ-2109
HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS	
HUMAN CLONING—PROHIBITION	HB-1829
HUMAN CLONING—PROHIBITION	HB-2235
INS CD—SERIOUS MENTAL ILLNESS	HB-0111
INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT	HB-0620
INS PREEXISTING CONDITIONS	HB-1312
INS—COVER BIO—BASED MENTAL	HB-0081
INSURANCE CD—TECHNICAL	HB-2102
JUV CT—YOUTH PEER JURIES	
LOCAL GOVT TORT IMMUNITY—LIMIT	HB-0374
MANAGED CARE PATIENT RIGHTS	HB-0603
MEDCAID—INVESTIGATE MANAGD CAR	HB-0784
MEDCAID—MANAGD CARE EVALUATION	HR-0780
MEDCAID—MANAGD CARE DVALUATION	HR-0774
MEDICAID—MANAGED CARE ENTITY	HR-0781
MEDICAID—MARKET MANAGED CARE	HB-0776
MUNICIPAL—VEH COMPLIANCE—PARK	HR_0307
MONICIFAL—VEIL COMPLIANCE—TARK	HR-0567
NO SMOKING—RESTAURANTSPUB AID—ELECTRONIC FINGERPRINT	HR_0204
PUB AID—SCHOOL ATTENDANCE	HR_1707
SCH CD—BACKGROUND CHECKS	 Пр-1707
SUR UD—BAUNURUUND UREUNS	UD 0010
ST COMP—LOC GOVT—AUDITTRANS BOND—INCREAS—FED DEFICIT	HD-0910
I KANS BUND—INCKEAS—FED DEFICIT	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSO	KED BI KKAUSE
HOUSE BILL: 25, 107, 630, 918, 1005, 1691	
SENATE BILL: 248, 802, 1019	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 94, 148, 247, 269	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5	
KUBIK, JACK L. REPRESENTATIVE (43RD DIST. REP)	
ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES	HR-1883
ANTITOLICE DUONE EVENDE	HR-1146
ANTITRUST PHONE EXEMPT	HR-0085
APP & CIRCUIT COURT REDISTRICT	HB-0085
APP & CIRCUIT COURT REDISTRICT	HB-0085 HB-2169
APP & CIRCUIT COURT REDISTRICTBANKS CHANGE IN CONTROLBURIAL—PRE NEED CONTRACTS—BOOK	HB-0085 HB-2169 HB-0277
APP & CIRCUIT COURT REDISTRICTBANKS CHANGE IN CONTROLBURIAL—PRE NEED CONTRACTS—BOOKCAMPAIGN FINANCE REFORM—TECH	HB-0085 HB-2169 HB-0277 HB-0010
APP & CIRCUIT COURT REDISTRICT	HB-0085 HB-2169 HB-0277 HB-0010 HB-2504
APP & CIRCUIT COURT REDISTRICT	
APP & CIRCUIT COURT REDISTRICT	HB-0085 HB-2169 HB-0277 HB-0010 HB-2504 HB-0547 HB-0003
APP & CIRCUIT COURT REDISTRICT	HB-0085 HB-2169 HB-0277 HB-0010 HB-2504 HB-0003 HB-1027
APP & CIRCUIT COURT REDISTRICT	HB-0085 HB-2169 HB-0277 HB-0010 HB-2504 HB-0547 HB-0003 HB-1027 HB-2468
APP & CIRCUIT COURT REDISTRICT BANKS CHANGE IN CONTROL BURIAL—PRE NEED CONTRACTS—BOOK. CAMPAIGN FINANCE REFORM—TECH. CD CORR—SENTENCE—DOMESTIC VIO. CORRS INMATES—RESTRICTIONS. CRIM CD—TECHNICAL. DISTRIBUTE INFO—FEE—NEWS MEDIA. DISTRICT—WIDE CHARTER SCHOOLS. DP HLTH—IMMUNIZATIONS—TECH.	HB-0085 HB-2169 HB-0277 HB-0010 HB-2504 HB-0547 HB-0003 HB-1027 HB-1027 HB-2468 HB-1391
APP & CIRCUIT COURT REDISTRICT BANKS CHANGE IN CONTROL BURIAL—PRE NEED CONTRACTS—BOOK CAMPAIGN FINANCE REFORM—TECH CD CORR—SENTENCE—DOMESTIC VIO CORRS INMATES—RESTRICTIONS CRIM CD—TECHNICAL DISTRIBUTE INFO—FEE—NEWS MEDIA DISTRICT—WIDE CHARTER SCHOOLS DP HLTH—IMMUNIZATIONS—TECH DPA—AID TO LAWFUL ALIENS	HB-0085 HB-2169 HB-0277 HB-0010 HB-2504 HB-0547 HB-0003 HB-1027 HB-2468 HB-1391 HB-0126
APP & CIRCUIT COURT REDISTRICT BANKS CHANGE IN CONTROL BURIAL—PRE NEED CONTRACTS—BOOK. CAMPAIGN FINANCE REFORM—TECH. CD CORR—SENTENCE—DOMESTIC VIO. CORRS INMATES—RESTRICTIONS. CRIM CD—TECHNICAL. DISTRIBUTE INFO—FEE—NEWS MEDIA. DISTRICT—WIDE CHARTER SCHOOLS. DP HLTH—IMMUNIZATIONS—TECH.	HB-0085 HB-2169 HB-0277 HB-0010 HB-2504 HB-0547 HB-0003 HB-1027 HB-2468 HB-1391 HB-0126 HB-2234

KUBIK, JACK L. REPRESENTATIVE (43RD DIST. REP)-	
EMS BOARD—OPEN MTGS—CONFID	
ETHICS—LOBBYIST—TECHNICAL	HB-0004
FOI & COURTS—NO DELEGATIONGO BONDS—SCHOOLS—TECHNICAL	0080-dH
HGH ED STUD ASSIST—VET GRANTS	ПД-2000 НВ_0//67
HIIM SERV—KIDS BILL OF RIGHTS	HB-2502
INC TX—BUSINESS INC—NON—RESDNTINC TX—BUSINESS INC—NON—RESDNT	HB-0585
INC TX—BUSINESS INC—NON—RESDNT	HB-2495
INC TX—NANNY TX—ANNUAL FILING	H B- 0981
INC TX—SOUNDPROOFING CR	HB-1696
INS CODE—NAPRAPATHICMETRO PIER EXPO—PURCHASES—TECH	HB- 0673
METRO PIER EXPO—PURCHASES—TECH	HB-1304
MUNI CD—AIRPORTS—ACQUIRE PROP	HB-1697
MUNI CD—HOTEL TX—ECON DVLPMNT	HB-1299
MWRD—INCOMP JUDGE—JUROR—TECH	
OMNIBUS CHARITABLE GAMING ACT OPEN MEETING—UTILITY EXCEPTION	
PHONE LOCAL COMPETITION	HR-1147
PROP TX POWER STATION—VALUE	HB-2383
PROP TX — INDEMNITY FUND—FEES	HB-0883
PROP TX — SPECIAL ASSMT—FORFEIT	HB-0884
PUB RCDS—ELECTNIC FORM—NOTICE	HB-1776
PUB UTIL—VIDEO PROGRAMMING	HB-1148
PUBLIC UTIL—VIDEO—TARIFF	HB-0707
RETIRED REGUL PROFESSIONALS	<u>HB</u> -1390
RIVERBOAT ACT—TECHNICAL	НВ-0606
RIVERBOATS—CODE OF CONDUCT	HB-2190
RTA—ENVIRONMENT PROTECT—TECHRTA—PROMPT PAYMENT—TECHNICAL	HB-0382
SCH CD—ST AID—TECHNICAL	
TAY_CAR I FASING	# R- 0601
TAX—CAR LEASINGTAXES—INFO RELEASE—CLAIMS—MISC	HB-2188
TELECOM MUNI FEE FEE ACT	HB-1915
TELECOM MUNI FEE FEE ACTTELECOMMNICATIONS POLE—CONDUIT	HB-1132
UNI PEN & INT—REVIEW—BONDS	HB-1425
USE TX-RET OCC TX-FOOD PCKGING	HB-0605
UTIL CONTRACT APPROVE BY ICC	HB-1133
UTILITY ELECTRIC COMPETE	HB-1998
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSO	DKED BA KARIK
HOUSE BILL: 603, 2334, 2396 SENATE BILL: 81, 165, 428, 493, 592, 690, 930, 937	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 134, 155, 166, 202, 279	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 26	
LANG, LOUIS I. REPRESENTATIVE (16TH DIST. DEM)	
\$AGING—MEALS ON WHEELS	HB-0185
\$CDB—CORRECTIONS PROJECTS	HB-0079
\$DOT—ROADWAY NOISE BARRIER \$DPH—AIDS DRUG REIMBURSE	HB-U329
*DPHAI 7HEIMERS DISEASE	
\$DPH—ALZHEIMERS DISEASE \$HUMAN—SVC—MENTAL ILL SUPPORT	HB-0683
ABUSE & NEGLCT CHLD REPORT ACT	HB-0066
ABUSED MINOR-INFANT-DRUG TESTS	HB-0164
ADOPTION—UNFIT PERSON DEFINED	HB-0165
AUDITING ACT—AUDITOR GENL—TECH	
CD CORR—MANDATORY RESTITUTION	
CHILD & FAM SERV—SCHOLARSHIPS	
CHILD ADVOCATE ACT	HB-0975
CHILD SUPPORT—TRACKING ASSETS	HB-0964
CHILD SUPPORT—WILFUL DEFAULTCHILD SUPPRT—DISCOVERNG ASSETS	НВ-0962
CHILD SUPPRI — DISCOVERNO ASSETS CHILD WELFARE EMPLOYEES	
CITED WELLARD EMPLOTEES	
CIRCUIT BREAKER—INCOME	HB-0091
CIRCUIT BREAKER—INCOMECIRCUIT BREAKER—PARKINSONS	HB-0091 HB-0184
CIRCUIT BREAKER—PARKINSONS	HB-0091 HB-0184 HB-0183
CIRCUIT BREAKER—INCOME CIRCUIT BREAKER—PARKINSONS CIV ADIM CD—TECHNICAL CIV ADM—DATE GOV SUBMIT BUDGET CIV PRO—DECEDENT PARTY LAWSUIT	HB-0091HB-0184HB-0183HB-1729HB-0067

LAN	NG, LOUIS I. REPRESENTATIVE (16TH DIST. DEM)—Cont.	
	CIV PRO-SUNSHINE IN LITIGATION	
	CIV PRO—TECHNICAL CHANGE	HB-0171
	COLLECTION ACT-COMPT OFFSET	HB-0908
	COMPT-ANNUAL RPT TAX ANALYSIS	HB- 0905
	COMPT—FED FUNDS—TECH	HB-0174
	CONSUMER INSURANCE BOARD ACT	HB- 1149
	CORPORATIONS—COMBINATIONS—VOTE	HB-0613
	CRIM CD DOMESTC VIOLENCE—COSTS	HB-2167
	CRIM CD—INSURANCE FRAUDCRIM CD—INTERFERE—HEALTH CAREDCCA—FAMILY DEVELOPMENT GRANTS	HB-0044
	CRIM CD—INTERFERE—HEALTH CARE	HB-0851
	DCCA—FAMILY DEVELOPMENT GRANTS	HB-0496
	DCCA-GRANTS-TECHDCFS-ADOPTION ASSTNCE PYMNTS	HR-12/2
	DOES - ADDPTION ASSINCE PI MINIS	HB-0097
	DCFS—FOSTER KID—CRIMINAL INFODCFS—PLACEMENT—FOSTER NETWORK	HR-0020
	DCFS—PLACEMENT—FUSTER NETWORK	HB-0002
	DCFS—TRANSITIONAL HOUSINGDEPT EMPLOYMNT SECURITY—SALARY	HB-0000
	DHR-CITIZENS CRIME COMMISSION	IID 0204
	DMHDD—SITE INSPECTION	HD 0540
	DOWNSTATE FIRE DEPT PROMOTION	IID 0900
	DPA—CHILD SUPPORT HOTLINE	HD 0206
	ELECTION CODE—TECH—I D CARDS	HB-0200
	ELECTRICIANS LICENSING ACT	HB 0691
	FAMILY PRESERVATION EVALUATION	HR_0050
	FOOD DONORS—CANNED GOODS	HR_0200
	FUND EDUCATION FIRST ACT	HR-0100
	GO BONDS—COLLEGE SAVINGS BONDS	HR-0290
	GOVT ETHICS—ECON OPPY—TECH	HB-1074
	GRANT—LOAN ADMIN EXPENSE ACT	HB-1744
	HEALTH CARE UTILIZATION REVIEW	HB-1562
	HEALTHY START PROGRAM ACT	HB-0230
	HOUSING-PLACE IN SCHOOL DIST	HB-0057
	HUM SERV—HEALTH FAC—DEVLP PLAN	HB-0635
	HUMAN SERV—ASSESS FACILITIES	HB-2329
	HUMAN SERVICES DELIVERY ACT	HB-0735
	ILLINOIS GAMING ACT OF 1997	. HB- 0169
	INC TX—CIRCUIT BREAKER CREDIT	. HB-0181
	INCOME TX-DEDUCT-HEALTH CARE	. HB- 0294
	INS CD GUARANTY ASSN—ANNUITY	. HB- 0627
	INS-ARBITRATION-UNINSURED	. HB- 0289
	INSURANCE CODE—TECHNICAL	. HB-0176
	JUV CT—BEST INTEREST OF MINOR	. HB-0058
	JUV CT—BEST INTEREST OF MINOR	. HR-0060
	JUV CT—MINOR TESTIFYLABOR RELATIONS—IMMUNITY—TECH	. HB-0063
	LANDSCAPE WASTE BURNING BAN	. HB-2203
	LIGHOD CONTROL ACT LIABILITY	. TID-04/U 11D 00/6
	LIQUOR CONTROL ACT—LIABILITY MEDCAID—MANAGD CARE ORIENTATN	. 11D-0040 11D-077/
	MEDICAL VISIT & EDUC CONF ACT	. 11 D- 0774
	MHDD CD—TECHNICAL	HR-0168
	MINORS—DEATH—SHARE RECORDS	HR-0064
	NON SUPPORT—COMMUNITY SERVICE	
	OPEN BUDGETS ACT	
	PEN CD-CHGO MUN-INCREASE BENFT	. HB-0160
	PEN CD—COOK COUNTY—POPULATION	
	PEN CD—ST EMP—LEGISLATIVE STAF	. HB-0295
	PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITYPROBATE—ADMINISTRATION—MINORS	. HB-0724
	PROBATE—ADMINISTRATION—MINORS	. HB- 0306
	PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP	. HB-1 619
	PROP TX — TRUTH IN TX — LESS 3 MIL	
	PUB AID—DIRECTORY—NEW HIRES	
	PURCHASING ACT—LEASES	. HB-0498
	REGULATE INSURANCE RATES	
	RIVERBOAT GAMBLE—DUAL LICENSES	. нв-0213
	RIVERBOAT GAMBLING—TECHNICAL	. нь-01/5
	SAFETY EMPLOYEE BENEFITSCH CD-BUILDING STANDARDS	. ПВ-1347 ПВ 0040
	OUT CO- DUILDING STANDAKOS	. пр∹ии

LANG, LOUIS I. REPRESENTATIVE (16TH DIST. DEM)—C	Cont.
SCH CD—ELIMINATE GA SCHOLRSHP	HB-0402
SCH CD—FUNDING—TECHNICAL	HB-0170
SCHOOL BUSES—SEAT BELTS	
SEX EXPLOITATION BY HEALTH PRO	HR-1184
ST COLLECTION—BD—TECHNICAL	
ST DEBT COLLECTION—AUD GEN	HR-0060
ST ETHICS—CONTRACTS—FISCAL	
ST FIN—EXCESS FED GRANT FUND	HR-1743
ST GIFT BAN ACT	
ST PURCH—CONTRACTOR SUSPENSION	HR-0201
STATE LOAN ACT	
STREETGANG RACKETEERING	шр_0665
TELECOMMNICATIONS POLE—CONDUIT	11D-0003
TELECOMMNICATIONS POLE—CONDUIT	IID 0002
TRUTH IN BUDGETING NOTE ACT	ПD- 0093
TX COLLECTION—CONFIDENTIALITY	IID -0901
UIFSA—ISSUANCE OF SUBPOENAS	HB-0900
VEH CD—ELUDE POLICE—PENALTY	HB-1015
VOTING BY MINORS ACTWAGE PAYMT—CASH—CHILD SUPPORT	нв-1145
WELFARE—EMPLOYMENT PLAN	НВ-2081
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR	ED BY LANG
HOUSE BILL: 221, 319, 354, 356, 357, 373, 375, 473, 47	78, 497, 504, 632, 780, 906,
1481, 1574, 1646, 1703, 1704, 1909, 2321, 2342	
SENATE BILL: 73, 166, 303, 327, 493, 538, 547, 671, 794,	899, 963, 1024
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 107, 148, 273, 282	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18, 39	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5	
LAWFER, I. RONALD REPRESENTATIVE (74TH DIST. RE	P)
AGING-SERVICE CREDITS	<u>HB</u> -1316
BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT	HB-1300
CEMETERY CARE—DEFINE CARE—LIC	HB- 2435
CEMETERY MAINTENANCE—FINES	HB- 2451
DHS—TELEMEDICINE—STUDY	HB-1342
ENTERPRISE ZONE ACT—TECH	HB-2299
GAMBLING RIGHT TO VOTE ACT	HB-0386
GAMBLING-STATEWIDE REFERENDUM	HB-0640
GRAIN CD—WHEAT DEVELOPMENT ACT	HB-1680
GRAPE—WINE RESOURCES COUNCIL	HB-1678
ILL FARM DEVELOP—ST GUARANTEES	HB-1880
LIOUOR CD—GRAPE WINE COUNCIL	HB-0842
PROP TX — ASSESS LIST PUBLISH	HB-0648
PROPERTY—GOVT TAKING—LOW VALUE	HB-0212
SCH CONSTRUCTN—MINI ENROLLMENT	HB-2492
TAX CREDIT BOARD ACT	HB-1339
VEH CD—TOW TRUCK INS—EXEMPT	HB-0348
WELL PHMP CONTRACTOR LIC—EDUC	HB-0349
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR	ED BY LAWFER
HOUSE BILL: 868, 1076, 1077, 1078, 1079, 1547, 2219, 23	300
SENATE BILL: 234, 799, 876	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 59, 205	
LEITCH, DAVID R. REPRESENTATIVE (93RD DIST. REP)	
ANTITOLISTHI TH CARF FFFS	HB-1082
ASPESTOS ARATMT—CONTRCTR INSUR	HB-1083
CHIPS—ADMINISTRATOR—DISCOUNT	HB-1400
CLINICAL SOC WORK—SUNSET	
CNTV CD I IRPARV FFF	
CONSTRUCTION TRUST FUND ACT	
CORP FIDUCIARY—AGENT—DOCUMENTS	HB-1036
DAGE—VENDORS—ATTENDANTS—RATES	HB-1780
DCCA-IOB TRAINING-TECHNICAL	HB-1019
DEREGULATE ELECTRICITY SALES	HB-0286
ELECTRONIC FUND RECIPROCITY	HB-1777
GOVT SALARY W—HOLD—RESTRICT	HB-1752
HEAD & SPINAL CORD INJURY—FINE	HB-1385
HOME RULE SITE TX—TECH	HB-2302
IL NURSE ACT—DRUG USE—TREATMNT	HB-1077

LEI	TCH, DAVID R. REPRESENTATIVE (93RD DIST. REP)—	-Cont.
	IL NURSING ACT—APRN	HB-1078
	IL NURSING ACT—DEFINITIONS	HB- 1079
	IL NURSING ACT—SUNSET	HB-1076
	IL RIVER WATERSHED RESTORATION	HB-0424
	INC TX CREDIT—RIPARIAN STRIP	HR-2219
	INC TX—TX CHECKOFF—ILL RIVER	HR-2219
	INC IA TO DOUB INVEST CREDIT	IID 0526
	INC — TX — PSHIP INVEST CREDITINS CD STRUCTURED SETTLEMENTS	ПВ-0320
	INS CDSTRUCTURED SETTLEMENTS	HB-1410
	LOC GOVT-VOLUN PAYROLL DEDUCT	HB- 2217
	LOCKSMITH LICENS—APPLIC—COOK	HB- 0736
	MEDICAID—TBI WAIVER REQUESTMUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH	HB- 1279
	MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH	HB-0525
	NATIVE TRIBES DEVELOPMENT ACT	HR-1413
	OCC & USE—SEN CIT ASSESSMENT	HP_0591
	DATIENT COMMINICATION ACT	UD 0222
	PATIENT COMMUNICATION ACT	nb-0333
	PAWNBROKER REG ACT—PWNBRKR DEF	HB-0805
	PEN CD-DNST POL&FIRE-INVESTMTS	НВ-1084
	PUB AID—GENERL PROVISIONS—TECH	HB-1081
	PUB AID—GENERL PROVISIONS—TECHPUBLIC UTILITIES—TECHNICAL	HB-1831
	SEAT BELT—POLICE STOP—CHILD	HB-1610
	TIF—ENTERPRISE ZONE OVERLAP	HR-0524
	UNPERFECTED SECURITY INTEREST	HR_0102
	INDEDERCTED SECURITY INTEREST	IID 2474
	UNPERFECTED SECURITY INTEREST	HB-24/4
	UTIL TXES—ELEC FUNDS TRANSFER	HB-0/09
	VEH CD—RECREATIONAL VEH SPEED	НВ-0996
	WILDLIFE PRAIRIE MUSEUM ACT	HB-1628
	WRK COMP—PREMIUM RATES—SITUS	HB-0228
	OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR	ED BY LEITCH
	HOUSE BILL: 1062, 1102, 2435, 2451	
	SENATE BILL: 237, 320, 329, 549, 648, 802, 804	
	HOUSE RESOLUTION: 110, 183, 279, 285, 296	
	HOUSE RESULUTION: 110, 103, 279, 203, 290	
TIN	IDNER, PATRICIA REID REPRESENTATIVE (65TH DIST	r ded:
DIT.		
	ADODTION DDIIG ADDICTED DADIEC	LID 0051
	ADOPTION - DRUG ADDICTED BABIES	HB-0951
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH	HB-1352
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECHADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES	HB-1352 HB-1883
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECHADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIESAGENCY APPROPRIATION ACT	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECHADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIESAGENCY APPROPRIATION ACT	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-1359
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECHADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIESAGENCY APPROPRIATION ACTAGENCY APPROPRIATION ACTCD CORR—GANG MEMBERS—NO PROBTNCD CARE—DEFINITIONS—TECH	
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECHADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIESAGENCY APPROPRIATION ACTAGENCY APPROPRIATION ACTCD CORR—GANG MEMBERS—NO PROBTNCD CARE—DEFINITIONS—TECH	
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-1359 HB-1353 HB-1806
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-1359 HB-1353 HB-1366
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-1359 HB-1353 HB-1806 HB-0024 HB-0538
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-1359 HB-1353 HB-1806 HB-0024 HB-0538
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-1359 HB-1353 HB-1806 HB-0024 HB-0238 HB-0237
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-1359 HB-1353 HB-1806 HB-0024 HB-0538 HB-0235 HB-2373
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-1359 HB-1353 HB-1806 HB-0024 HB-0538 HB-0235 HB-2373 HB-1684
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-1353 HB-1353 HB-1806 HB-0024 HB-0538 HB-0235 HB-2373 HB-1691 HB-1684 HB-1670
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-1353 HB-1353 HB-1806 HB-0024 HB-0538 HB-0235 HB-2373 HB-1691 HB-1684 HB-1670
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-1353 HB-1353 HB-1806 HB-0024 HB-0538 HB-0235 HB-2373 HB-1691 HB-1684 HB-1670 HB-2297
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-1353 HB-1353 HB-1806 HB-0024 HB-0538 HB-0235 HB-2373 HB-1691 HB-1684 HB-1670 HB-2297
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-1359 HB-1353 HB-1806 HB-0235 HB-0237 HB-1691 HB-1684 HB-1670 HB-12297 HB-1813 HB-1813
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES AGENCY APPROPRIATION ACT AGENCY APPROPRIATION ACT CD CORR—GANG MEMBERS—NO PROBTN CHILD CARE—DEFINITIONS—TECH CIV ADM—DPHLTH—VIOLENT INJURY CIV PRO—QUICK TAKE—RANDALL RD CIV PRO—SUNSHINE IN LITIGATION CIVIC CENTER CODE CNTY CD—KENDALL COUNTY RACEWAY COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT CONTRACTOR REPORTING ACT CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING CRIM PRO—HEARSAY—CHILD VICTIMS. DCFS—TECHNICAL DISSOLUTION—CONCILIATION—TECH EARLY CHILDHD ED COLLABORATION	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-1359 HB-1353 HB-1806 HB-0024 HB-0538 HB-02375 HB-1691 HB-1684 HB-1670 HB-2297 HB-1813 HB-1351 HB-1351
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-1359 HB-1353 HB-1806 HB-0024 HB-0538 HB-02375 HB-1691 HB-1691 HB-1670 HB-2297 HB-1813 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1301
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-1359 HB-1353 HB-1806 HB-0024 HB-0538 HB-0235 HB-2373 HB-1691 HB-1691 HB-1684 HB-1670 HB-2297 HB-1813 HB-1813 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1351
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-1359 HB-1353 HB-1353 HB-1806 HB-0235 HB-0235 HB-1684 HB-1670 HB-1813 HB-1813 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-12503 HB-2503
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES AGENCY APPROPRIATION ACT	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-1359 HB-1353 HB-1806 HB-0024 HB-0538 HB-0237 HB-1691 HB-1691 HB-1670 HB-12297 HB-1813 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1301 HB-1251 HB-2503 HB-0640
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES AGENCY APPROPRIATION ACT	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-1359 HB-1353 HB-1806 HB-0024 HB-0583 HB-02373 HB-1691 HB-1684 HB-1670 HB-1251 HB-1351
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-0415 HB-1359 HB-1353 HB-1806 HB-0024 HB-0538 HB-02373 HB-1691 HB-1691 HB-1670 HB-2297 HB-1813 HB-1351
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-0415 HB-1359 HB-1353 HB-1806 HB-0024 HB-0538 HB-02373 HB-1691 HB-1691 HB-1670 HB-2297 HB-1813 HB-1351
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-1359 HB-1353 HB-1806 HB-0024 HB-0538 HB-02373 HB-1691 HB-1670 HB-1670 HB-12297 HB-1813 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1858
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES AGENCY APPROPRIATION ACT AGENCY APPROPRIATION ACT CD CORR—GANG MEMBERS—NO PROBTN CHILD CARE—DEFINITIONS—TECH CIV ADM—DPHLTH—VIOLENT INJURY CIV PRO—QUICK TAKE—RANDALL RD CIV PRO—SUNSHINE IN LITIGATION CIVIC CENTER CODE CNTY CD—KENDALL COUNTY RACEWAY COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT CONTRACTOR REPORTING ACT CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING CRIM PRO—HEARSAY—CHILD VICTIMS DCFS—TECHNICAL DISSOLUTION—CONCILIATION—TECH EARLY CHILDHD ED COLLABORATION ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN COMM REPORTS FOIA—DCFS—DAY CARE VIOLATIONS GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM HWY CD—TOWNSHIP—FED AID INC TX—BUSINESS INC—NON—RESDNT INS CD—SERIOUS MENTAL ILLNESS INS COVER DIABETES MGT TRAINIG INS MENTAL HLTH COVER DISCLOSE	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-0415 HB-1359 HB-1353 HB-1806 HB-0024 HB-0538 HB-0235 HB-2373 HB-1691 HB-1691 HB-1670 HB-2297 HB-1813 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1301 HB-1301 HB-1301 HB-1301 HB-1301 HB-1301 HB-0585 HB-0640 HB-0585 HB-0111 HB-0888
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES AGENCY APPROPRIATION ACT AGENCY APPROPRIATION ACT CD CORR—GANG MEMBERS—NO PROBTN CHILD CARE—DEFINITIONS—TECH CIV ADM—DPHLTH—VIOLENT INJURY CIV PRO—QUICK TAKE—RANDALL RD CIV PRO—SUNSHINE IN LITIGATION CIVIC CENTER CODE CNTY CD—KENDALL COUNTY RACEWAY COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT CONTRACTOR REPORTING ACT CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING CRIM PRO—HEARSAY—CHILD VICTIMS DCFS—TECHNICAL DISSOLUTION—CONCILIATION—TECH EARLY CHILDHD ED COLLABORATION ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN COMM REPORTS FOIA—DCFS—DAY CARE VIOLATIONS GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM HWY CD—TOWNSHIP—FED AID. INC TX—BUSINESS INC—NON—RESDNT INS CD—SERIOUS MENTAL ILLNESS INS COVER DIABETES MGT TRAINIG INS MENTAL HLTH COVER DISCLOSE INS—COVER BIO—BASED MENTAL.	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-0415 HB-1359 HB-1353 HB-1806 HB-0024 HB-0538 HB-0235 HB-2373 HB-1691 HB-1691 HB-1684 HB-1670 HB-2297 HB-1813 HB-1351 HB-1301 HB-1351 HB-1301 HB-1301 HB-1251 HB-2503 HB-0585 HB-0111 HB-0888 HB-0632 HB-0881
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES AGENCY APPROPRIATION ACT	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-1359 HB-1353 HB-1806 HB-0024 HB-0538 HB-0237 HB-1691 HB-1691 HB-1670 HB-12297 HB-1813 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1251 HB-12503 HB-040 HB-0585 HB-0358 HB-0358 HB-040 HB-0358 HB-0688 HB-0688 HB-0688 HB-0681 HB-0681 HB-0681 HB-0681
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES AGENCY APPROPRIATION ACT	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-1359 HB-1353 HB-1806 HB-0024 HB-0538 HB-0237 HB-1684 HB-0237 HB-1684 HB-1670 HB-1251 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-10888 HB-0388 HB-0632 HB-0881 HB-0632 HB-0681 HB-1612
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES AGENCY APPROPRIATION ACT CD CORR—GANG MEMBERS—NO PROBTN CHILD CARE—DEFINITIONS—TECH CIV ADM—DPHLTH—VIOLENT INJURY CIV PRO—QUICK TAKE—RANDALL RD CIV PRO—SUNSHINE IN LITIGATION CIVIC CENTER CODE CNTY CD—KENDALL COUNTY RACEWAY COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT CONTRACTOR REPORTING ACT CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING CRIM PRO—HEARSAY—CHILD VICTIMS DCFS—TECHNICAL DISSOLUTION—CONCILIATION—TECH EARLY CHILDHD ED COLLABORATION ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN COMM REPORTS FOIA—DCFS—DAY CARE VIOLATIONS GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM HWY CD—TOWNSHIP—FED AID INC TX—BUSINESS INC—NON—RESDNT INS CO—SERIOUS MENTAL ILLNESS INS COVER DIABETES MGT TRAINIG INS MENTAL HLTH COVER DISCLOSE INS—COVER BIO—BASED MENTAL JOINT SIMPLIFIED DISSOLUTION JUV CT—DEFINITIONS—TECHNICAL JUV CT—DEFINITIONS—TECHNICAL JUV CT—POUTH PEER JURIES	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-1359 HB-1353 HB-1806 HB-0024 HB-0538 HB-0237 HB-1691 HB-1691 HB-1670 HB-12297 HB-1813 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-0888 HB-0632 HB-0881 HB-0881 HB-0881 HB-0881 HB-1356
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES AGENCY APPROPRIATION ACT CD CORR—GANG MEMBERS—NO PROBTN CHILD CARE—DEFINITIONS—TECH CIV ADM—DPHLTH—VIOLENT INJURY CIV PRO—QUICK TAKE—RANDALL RD CIV PRO—SUNSHINE IN LITIGATION CIVIC CENTER CODE CNTY CD—KENDALL COUNTY RACEWAY COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT CONTRACTOR REPORTING ACT CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING CRIM PRO—HEARSAY—CHILD VICTIMS DCFS—TECHNICAL DISSOLUTION—CONCILIATION—TECH EARLY CHILDHD ED COLLABORATION ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN COMM REPORTS FOIA—DCFS—DAY CARE VIOLATIONS GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM HWY CD—TOWNSHIP—FED AID INC TX—BUSINESS INC—NON—RESDNT INS CO—SERIOUS MENTAL ILLNESS INS COVER DIABETES MGT TRAINIG INS MENTAL HLTH COVER DISCLOSE INS—COVER BIO—BASED MENTAL JOINT SIMPLIFIED DISSOLUTION JUV CT—DEFINITIONS—TECHNICAL JUV CT—POUTH PEER JURIES LTD LIABLTY ACT—INTERROGS—TECH	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-1359 HB-1353 HB-1806 HB-0024 HB-0538 HB-0237 HB-1691 HB-1670 HB-1670 HB-12297 HB-1813 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-1351 HB-0888 HB-0632 HB-0881 HB-0811 HB-0888 HB-0632 HB-0881 HB-0811 HB-1350 HB-1350 HB-1361
	ADOPTION—ENTRY JUDGMENT—TECH ADULT ENTERTAINMENT FACILITIES AGENCY APPROPRIATION ACT CD CORR—GANG MEMBERS—NO PROBTN CHILD CARE—DEFINITIONS—TECH CIV ADM—DPHLTH—VIOLENT INJURY CIV PRO—QUICK TAKE—RANDALL RD CIV PRO—SUNSHINE IN LITIGATION CIVIC CENTER CODE CNTY CD—KENDALL COUNTY RACEWAY COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACT CONTRACTOR REPORTING ACT CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING CRIM PRO—HEARSAY—CHILD VICTIMS DCFS—TECHNICAL DISSOLUTION—CONCILIATION—TECH EARLY CHILDHD ED COLLABORATION ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN COMM REPORTS FOIA—DCFS—DAY CARE VIOLATIONS GAMBLING—STATEWIDE REFERENDUM HWY CD—TOWNSHIP—FED AID INC TX—BUSINESS INC—NON—RESDNT INS CO—SERIOUS MENTAL ILLNESS INS COVER DIABETES MGT TRAINIG INS MENTAL HLTH COVER DISCLOSE INS—COVER BIO—BASED MENTAL JOINT SIMPLIFIED DISSOLUTION JUV CT—DEFINITIONS—TECHNICAL JUV CT—DEFINITIONS—TECHNICAL JUV CT—POUTH PEER JURIES	HB-1352 HB-1883 HB-0351 HB-0415 HB-1359 HB-1353 HB-1806 HB-0024 HB-0538 HB-0235 HB-2373 HB-1691 HB-1670 HB-1670 HB-1257 HB-1813 HB-1351 HB-0544 HB-0448 HB-0448 HB-0448

LINDNER, PATRICIA REID REPRESENTATIVE (65TH DIST. RI	
MUNI CD—WEED CUTTING—FORECLOSE	HB-0350
PEN CD—JUDGES—SPOUSE ELECTION	НВ-0023
PUB AID—CHILD SUPPORT BUDGETNG	HB- 1129
PUBLIC AID—WORK—PREGNANCY—KIDS	HB-1809
SCH LAND DEDICATN—IMPACT FEE	НВ-1313
SCHCD—STATE AID—EAV ADJUSTMENT	НВ-1394
SCHCD—STATE AID—EAV ADJUSTMENTSCHOOLS—CDB—CONSTRUCTION GRANT	НВ-2304
SCHOOLS—CDB—CONSTRUCTION GRANT	НВ-2303
TOLL HIGHWAY — BUDGET APPROVAL	HB- 0136
UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN	HB-0472
UNCONSTITUTIONAL LAWS	HB-1393
UNEMPL INS-WORK-BASED LEARNING	HB-0240
WELL PUMP CONTRACTOR LIC—EDUC	HB-0349
X-RAY RETENTION-9 YEARSOTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED B	HB-1026
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED B	Y LINDNER
HOUSE BILL: 135, 278, 851, 918, 1418, 1575, 2050, 2122	
SENATE BILL: 240, 363, 366, 373, 469, 789, 853, 1024, 1099	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 91	
LOPEZ, EDGAR REPRESENTATIVE (4TH DIST. DEM)	
\$DHS—BILINGUAL DRUG—ALCHL ED	HB-0158
SOCE—IL COMMUNITY COLLEGE BD	HB-1894
SOCE—STATE BOARD OF EDUC	HB-1893
AERONAUTICS ACT—TECHNICAL	HB-1897
BANKING ACT—TECHNICAL	HR-1896
CAR AS COLLATERAL—RT TO REDEEM	HR ₋ 1577
CD CORR—MANDATORY RESTITUTION	ПD-1377 ПВ 0170
CD CORR—RESTITUTION—CHILD ABUS	ПБ-0179 ПВ_0156
CHECK PRINTER REGULATION	IID-0130
CHILD BACK SEAT OF VEH—AIR BAG	IID 0403
CHILD BACK SEAT OF VEH—AIR DAG	ПБ-0492
CHLD SUPPRT—PUBLICIZE DEADBEAT	ПР-1141
CIV PRO—DECEDENT PARTY LAWSUIT	HB-0297
CNTY CD—ST ATTNY—POWERS—TECH	HB-1891
CONSUMER FRAUD—PRACTICES—TECH	HB-1635
CONSUMER FRAUD—SERVICE—GENDER	HB-0239
CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING	HB-2400
CRIM CD—FALSELY REPRSENT—ATTOR	нв-0759
CRIM CD—SEX OFFENDER—LOITERING	HB- 0157
CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER	HB-0152
CRIM CD—TECHNICAL	HB-1892
DHS—ALZHEIMERS TREATMENT DRUG	HB- 1319
DNR-CHICAGO PARK DIST TRANSFER	НВ-0973
DPA-AFDC-EXTENDED CHILD CARE	НВ-0636
DPA-AID TO LAWFUL ALIENS	HB- 0126
DPA—CHILD SUPPORT HOTLINE	НВ-0206
DPA-MEDICAL ASSISTANCE-TECH	HB-163 9
DRUG OFFENSES-SCHOOLS	HB-2132
GAMES—TX REDUCED—EDUCATION	HB-1415
HOME INSPECTION FRAUD ACT	НВ-0806
HUMAN RIGHTS-LAYOFF-IMPACT	HB-0494
INC TX—CHECKOFF—DIABETES	HB-0125
INC TX-CR-DEPENDENT CARE	HB- 0141
INS COVER DIABETES MGT TRAINIG	HB-0888
INS COVER DIABETES MGT TRAINIG	
INSUR-GASTROINTESTINAL TRTMT	HB-0143
JUV CT-JUVENILE COURT RECORDS	
JUV CT-NEGLECTED MINOR	HB-0711
LIQUOR CONTROL ACT—LIABILITY	HB-0046
LOTTERY—PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNC	HB-0625
MED PRAC—TECHNICAL	НВ-1895
MEDICAID—PREGNANT WOMEN	HB-0442
MUNI CD—GRAFFITI—PRIVATE PROP	
OPEN MEETINGS—PUBLIC BODY	HR-0705
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—ANNUAL INCR	HB-0226
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—SALARY	HR-0227
PEN CD—CHGO POL—EARLY RETMT	HR-0304
PEN CD—CHGO POL—ELECTIONS	HB-0346

LOPEZ, EDGAR REPRESENTATIVE (4TH DIST. DEM)—Cont.	
PEN CD-CHGO POL-TAX MULTIPLIER	. HB-0302
PEN CD-CHGO TCH-RETMT DISCOUNT	. НВ-0354
PEN CD-CHGO TCHR-STATE FUNDING	. НВ-0356
PEN CD-CHGO TCHR-4% ANNUAL INC	
POL&FIRE BURIAL BENFT—GP INSUR	. HB-1136
POST—MASTECTOMY HOSPITAL STAY	. HB-0011
PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT	. HB-1041
ROOF CONTR—LICENSING	. HB-1884
SCH CD—ALTERNAT ED PROG GRANTS	. HB-0129
SCH CD—BILINGUAL ED FUNDING	
SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR	. HB-0128
SCH CD—ST BD ED—TECHNICALSCHCD—STATE CLAIMS—TECHNICAL	. DD-103/
SCHOOL CD TECHNICAL	. HB-1/30
SCHOOL CD—TECHNICALSEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS	. Пр-1090 Пр ээээ
SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS	. HD-2232
STATE BD EDUCAT BUDGET REQUEST	
SUNSET INSURANCE PRODUCTS	. IID-03//
TRUSS CONSTRUCTION FIRE SAFETY	. ПБ-0411 ПВ-0769
TRUTH IN BUDGETING NOTE ACT	. П.D-0700 Пр 0002
VEH CD-JUV CT-MINRS DRVRS LCNS	11D-0093
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED B	
HOUSE BILL: 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 40, 44, 68, 69, 213, 241, 300, 30	1 LUFEZ 01 202 242 244 245
355, 357, 473, 562, 577, 579, 586, 752, 801, 802, 803, 804, 860	71, 303, 343, 344, 343 _. 1 000 002 000 10 <i>46</i>
1194, 1205, 1282, 1576, 1619, 1670, 2287, 2385	, 300, 302, 333, 1040,
SENATE BILL: 107, 143, 172, 199, 315, 340, 356, 599, 663, 698	763 764 851 1030
1048, 1050, 1101	, 703, 704, 031, 1039,
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 28, 67, 135	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 21, 28, 30	•
LYONS, EILEEN (47TH DIST. REP)	
ADOPTION—DRUG ADDICTED BABIES	
CHILDREN—DEATH—REVIEW—DRUGS	. HB-1426
CIV PRO—FORCIBLE ENTRY—CRIME	HB-1140
CRIM CD&CD CORR — CHLD SX OFFNDR	НВ-2062
CRIM CD—AGGRAVATED OFFENSES	НВ-2422
CRIM CD—DOMESTIC BATTERY	HB-0651
CRIM CD—INVOL MANSLAUGHTER—CHI	HB-0859
CRIM CD—LOOK—ALIKE FIREARM	
CRIM CDTRESPASSDHSCARE WORKERSWAGE INCREASE	HB-13/3
DOMESTIC VIOLENCE ABUSERSDOMESTIC VIOLENCE ABUSERS	ID-U300 ID 3133
DOMESTIC VIOLENCE ABUSERSDOMESTIC VIOLENCE—FIREARM	
DST-POL-LEADS-DNA-GUN ID-NO K	
EPA—LOCAL SITING—MUNIC PARTIC	HR_1002
FLEEING POLICE—PENALTY—SEIZURE	HR-2121
HMO—OUTPATIENT UNDER 19 YRS	
HWY CD—DIST ROAD FUND—SENIORS	HR-1223
INC TX—BUSINESS INC—NON—RESDNT	
INS CHILD ABUSE—DISCRIMINATION	
MWRD-CONSTRUCTION-RESERVOIR	HB-1004
SCHCD—UNCERTIFIED SCHOOL NURSE	
SCHOOLS—HOLD HARMLESS FUNDING	
SEX EXPLOITATION BY HEALTH PRO	
TOBACCO SALES TO MINORS—TECH	
TOBACCO—POSSESSION—MINORS	HB-0796
VEH CD—COUNTY WEIGHT LIMIT	HB-1218
VEH CD—HIT & RUN	HB-1369
VICTIM NOTIFICATION—PRIVATE	HB-0025
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED B	Y LYONS,EILEEN
HOUSE BILL : 106, 236, 383, 592, 1105, 1219, 1227, 1298, 13 2300, 2335	24, 1374, 2235, 2262
SENATE BILL: 5, 6, 7, 8, 9, 15, 140, 715, 827	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 89, 91, 156, 201	
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 46	
LYONS, JOSEPH M. REPRESENTATIVE (15TH DIST. DEM)	IID 0150

LYONS, JOSEPH M. REPRESENTATIVE (15TH DIST. DEM)—C	
CONTROL SUBSTNC—KETAMIN HYDRO	HB- 00 7 0
CRIM CD-INSURANCE FRAUD	HB- 0044
CRIM CD-POSSN-BODY ARMOR PIERC	HB -1194
CRIM CD-SOLICIT MINOR-COMPUTER	HB-0152
DCFS-FOSTER KID-CRIMINAL INFO	HB-0056
INS COVER BREAST RECONSTRUCTIO	HR-2456
INSURANCE CODE—DOMESTIC ABUSE	
JUV CT—BEST INTEREST OF MINOR	11D-1332
JUV CT DEST INTEREST OF MINOR	D- 0030
JUV CT—BEST INTEREST OF MINOR	HB-0060
MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR	HB- 1093
MUN CD—DEMOLITION	HB-0038
NURSING HOMES—MIN STAFFING	HB-0047
OPEN BUDGETS ACT	HB-0037
PEN CD-CHGO FIRE-INCR RETMT	HB-0122
PEN CD-CHGO FIRE-INCR WIDOW	HB-0121
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—STROKE ETC	HR-0034
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—STROKE ETC	
PEN CD—CHGO MUNI—BENEFIT INCR	IID-0123
PEN CD—CHGO MUNI—BENEFIT INCR	
PEN CD-CHGO POL-DISAB EARNINGS	
PEN CD—CHGO POL—EARLY RETMT	HB-0304
PEN CD-CHGO POL-ELECTIONS	H B- 0346
PEN CD—CHGO POL—SALARY	HB-0343
PEN CD-CHGO POL-TAX MULTIPLIER	HB-0302
PEN CD—CHGO POL—25 YRS ANY AGE	HB-0302
PEN CD—CHGO TCH—30 YRS ANY AGE	IID-0303
PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—EARLY RETMT	HB-035 /
PEN CD-CHGO TCHR-STATE FUNDING	
PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—SURVIVORS MIN	HB-0385
PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—4% ANNUAL INC	
PEN CD—CHGO TEACHER—RETMT INCR	
PENCD-CHGO TCHR-AVERAGE SALARY	HB-0376
PLUMBING LIC—CONTINUING EDUC	HB -0 7 91
POST—MASTECTOMY HOSPITAL STAY	HB-0011
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT	HB-0045
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT	H B- 0045
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENTRESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING	HB-0045 HB-0861
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENTRESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDINGSCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0040
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDINGSCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDSSCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0040 HB-0128
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0040 HB-0128 HB-0088
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0040 HB-0128 HB-0088 HB-0149
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD. VEH CD—DISABLED—PLATES—PARKING	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0040 HB-0128 HB-0088 HB-0149 HB-1741
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD VEH CD—DISABLED—PLATES—PARKING VEH CD—GRADUATED LICENSING	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0040 HB-0128 HB-0188 HB-0149 HB-1741 HB-1760
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD. VEH CD—DISABLED—PLATES—PARKING VEH CD—GRADUATED LICENSING VEH CD—MINOR DRIVING AT NIGHT	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0040 HB-0128 HB-0188 HB-0149 HB-1741 HB-1760 HB-1761
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD VEH CD—DISABLED—PLATES—PARKING VEH CD—GRADUATED LICENSING	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0040 HB-0128 HB-0188 HB-0149 HB-1741 HB-1760 HB-1761
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD VEH CD—DISABLED—PLATES—PARKING VEH CD—GRADUATED LICENSING VEH CD—MINOR DRIVING AT NIGHT VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0040 HB-0128 HB-0088 HB-0149 HB-1741 HB-1760 HB-1761
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD VEH CD—DISABLED—PLATES—PARKING VEH CD—GRADUATED LICENSING VEH CD—MINOR DRIVING AT NIGHT VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY VEH CD—SEC OF STATE—TECHNICAL	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0040 HB-0128 HB-0128 HB-0149 HB-1741 HB-1760 HB-1761 HB-0221 HB-1731
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD VEH CD—DISABLED—PLATES—PARKING VEH CD—GRADUATED LICENSING VEH CD—MINOR DRIVING AT NIGHT VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY VEH CD—SEC OF STATE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0040 HB-0128 HB-0149 HB-1741 HB-1760 HB-1761 HB-1731 BY LYONS, JOSEPH
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD VEH CD—DISABLED—PLATES—PARKING VEH CD—GRADUATED LICENSING VEH CD—MINOR DRIVING AT NIGHT VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY VEH CD—SEC OF STATE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 43, 74, 112, 213, 226, 227, 3	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0040 HB-0128 HB-0149 HB-1741 HB-1760 HB-1761 HB-1731 BY LYONS, JOSEPH 01, 313, 345, 354, 427
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD VEH CD—DISABLED—PLATES—PARKING VEH CD—GRADUATED LICENSING VEH CD—MINOR DRIVING AT NIGHT VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY VEH CD—SEC OF STATE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 43, 74, 112, 213, 226, 227, 3 577, 586, 614, 652, 801, 802, 803, 804, 954, 960, 1000, 1141, 1	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0040 HB-0128 HB-0149 HB-1741 HB-1760 HB-1761 HB-1731 BY LYONS, JOSEPH 01, 313, 345, 354, 427
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD VEH CD—DISABLED—PLATES—PARKING VEH CD—GRADUATED LICENSING VEH CD—MINOR DRIVING AT NIGHT VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY VEH CD—SEC OF STATE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 43, 74, 112, 213, 226, 227, 36 577, 586, 614, 652, 801, 802, 803, 804, 954, 960, 1000, 1141, 12 2385, 2400	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0040 HB-0128 HB-0188 HB-0149 HB-1741 HB-1760 HB-1761 HB-1731 BY LYONS, JOSEPH 01, 313, 345, 354, 427, 477, 1700, 1701, 1704
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD. VEH CD—DISABLED—PLATES—PARKING VEH CD—GRADUATED LICENSING VEH CD—MINOR DRIVING AT NIGHT VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY VEH CD—SEC OF STATE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 43, 74, 112, 213, 226, 227, 36 577, 586, 614, 652, 801, 802, 803, 804, 954, 960, 1000, 1141, 12 2385, 2400 SENATE BILL: 510, 528, 536, 537, 543, 560, 789, 950, 951, 100	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0040 HB-0128 HB-0188 HB-0149 HB-1741 HB-1760 HB-1761 HB-1731 BY LYONS, JOSEPH 01, 313, 345, 354, 427, 477, 1700, 1701, 1704
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD VEH CD—DISABLED—PLATES—PARKING VEH CD—GRADUATED LICENSING VEH CD—MINOR DRIVING AT NIGHT VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY VEH CD—SEC OF STATE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 43, 74, 112, 213, 226, 227, 36 577, 586, 614, 652, 801, 802, 803, 804, 954, 960, 1000, 1141, 12385, 2400 SENATE BILL: 510, 528, 536, 537, 543, 560, 789, 950, 951, 100 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 83, 147, 211, 212	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0040 HB-0128 HB-0188 HB-0149 HB-1741 HB-1760 HB-1761 HB-1731 BY LYONS, JOSEPH 01, 313, 345, 354, 427, 477, 1700, 1701, 1704
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD VEH CD—DISABLED—PLATES—PARKING VEH CD—GRADUATED LICENSING VEH CD—MINOR DRIVING AT NIGHT VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY VEH CD—SEC OF STATE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 43, 74, 112, 213, 226, 227, 36 577, 586, 614, 652, 801, 802, 803, 804, 954, 960, 1000, 1141, 12385, 2400 SENATE BILL: 510, 528, 536, 537, 543, 560, 789, 950, 951, 100 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 83, 147, 211, 212 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 21, 30, 43	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0040 HB-0128 HB-0188 HB-0149 HB-1741 HB-1760 HB-1761 HB-1731 BY LYONS, JOSEPH 01, 313, 345, 354, 427, 477, 1700, 1701, 1704
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD VEH CD—DISABLED—PLATES—PARKING VEH CD—GRADUATED LICENSING VEH CD—MINOR DRIVING AT NIGHT VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY VEH CD—SEC OF STATE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 43, 74, 112, 213, 226, 227, 36 577, 586, 614, 652, 801, 802, 803, 804, 954, 960, 1000, 1141, 12385, 2400 SENATE BILL: 510, 528, 536, 537, 543, 560, 789, 950, 951, 100 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 83, 147, 211, 212	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0040 HB-0128 HB-0188 HB-0149 HB-1741 HB-1760 HB-1761 HB-1731 BY LYONS, JOSEPH 01, 313, 345, 354, 427, 477, 1700, 1701, 1704
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD. VEH CD—DISABLED—PLATES—PARKING VEH CD—GRADUATED LICENSING. VEH CD—MINOR DRIVING AT NIGHT VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY VEH CD—SEC OF STATE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 43, 74, 112, 213, 226, 227, 3, 577, 586, 614, 652, 801, 802, 803, 804, 954, 960, 1000, 1141, 1 2385, 2400 SENATE BILL: 510, 528, 536, 537, 543, 560, 789, 950, 951, 100 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 83, 147, 211, 212 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 21, 30, 43 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0040 HB-0128 HB-0149 HB-1741 HB-1760 HB-1761 HB-1731 BY LYONS, JOSEPH 01, 313, 345, 354, 427, 1700, 1701, 1704
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD VEH CD—DISABLED—PLATES—PARKING VEH CD—GRADUATED LICENSING VEH CD—MINOR DRIVING AT NIGHT VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY VEH CD—SEC OF STATE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 43, 74, 112, 213, 226, 227, 3: 577, 586, 614, 652, 801, 802, 803, 804, 954, 960, 1000, 1141, 12385, 2400 SENATE BILL: 510, 528, 536, 537, 543, 560, 789, 950, 951, 100 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 83, 147, 211, 212 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 21, 30, 43 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 MADIGAN, MICHAEL J. REPRESENTATIVE (22ND DIST. DEM	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0861 HB-0128 HB-0128 HB-0149 HB-1741 HB-1760 HB-1761 HB-0221 HB-1731 BY LYONS, JOSEPH 01, 313, 345, 354, 427, 477, 1700, 1701, 1704
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD VEH CD—DISABLED—PLATES—PARKING VEH CD—GRADUATED LICENSING VEH CD—MINOR DRIVING AT NIGHT VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY VEH CD—SEC OF STATE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 43, 74, 112, 213, 226, 227, 36 577, 586, 614, 652, 801, 802, 803, 804, 954, 960, 1000, 1141, 12385, 2400 SENATE BILL: 510, 528, 536, 537, 543, 560, 789, 950, 951, 100 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 83, 147, 211, 212 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 21, 30, 43 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 MADIGAN, MICHAEL J. REPRESENTATIVE (22ND DIST. DEM \$CDB—CORRECTIONS PROJECTS	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0861 HB-0140 HB-0128 HB-0149 HB-1741 HB-1760 HB-1761 HB-1731 BY LYONS, JOSEPH 01, 313, 345, 354, 427, 477, 1700, 1701, 1704
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD VEH CD—DISABLED—PLATES—PARKING VEH CD—GRADUATED LICENSING VEH CD—MINOR DRIVING AT NIGHT VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY VEH CD—SEC OF STATE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 43, 74, 112, 213, 226, 227, 36 577, 586, 614, 652, 801, 802, 803, 804, 954, 960, 1000, 1141, 12385, 2400 SENATE BILL: 510, 528, 536, 537, 543, 560, 789, 950, 951, 100 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 83, 147, 211, 212 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 21, 30, 43 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 MADIGAN, MICHAEL J. REPRESENTATIVE (22ND DIST. DEM \$CCDB—CORRECTIONS PROJECTS \$OCE—TOLL HIGHWAY AUTHORITY.	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0861 HB-0040 HB-0128 HB-0128 HB-0149 HB-1741 HB-1760 HB-1761 HB-1731 BY LYONS, JOSEPH 01, 313, 345, 354, 427, 477, 1700, 1701, 1704 02
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD VEH CD—DISABLED—PLATES—PARKING VEH CD—GRADUATED LICENSING VEH CD—MINOR DRIVING AT NIGHT VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY VEH CD—SEC OF STATE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 43, 74, 112, 213, 226, 227, 3 577, 586, 614, 652, 801, 802, 803, 804, 954, 960, 1000, 1141, 1 2385, 2400 SENATE BILL: 510, 528, 536, 537, 543, 560, 789, 950, 951, 100 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 83, 147, 211, 212 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 21, 30, 43 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 MADIGAN, MICHAEL J. REPRESENTATIVE (22ND DIST. DEM \$CDB—CORRECTIONS PROJECTS SOCE—TOLL HIGHWAY AUTHORITY \$SUPP—AGING—DCFS—DPH—DHS	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0861 HB-0040 HB-0128 HB-0128 HB-0149 HB-1741 HB-1761 HB-1761 HB-1731 BY LYONS, JOSEPH 01, 313, 345, 354, 427 4477, 1700, 1701, 1704
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD. VEH CD—DISABLED—PLATES—PARKING VEH CD—GRADUATED LICENSING VEH CD—MINOR DRIVING AT NIGHT VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY VEH CD—SEC OF STATE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 43, 74, 112, 213, 226, 227, 3 577, 586, 614, 652, 801, 802, 803, 804, 954, 960, 1000, 1141, 1 2385, 2400 SENATE BILL: 510, 528, 536, 537, 543, 560, 789, 950, 951, 100 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 83, 147, 211, 212 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 21, 30, 43 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 MADIGAN, MICHAEL J. REPRESENTATIVE (22ND DIST. DEM \$CDB—CORRECTIONS PROJECTS \$OCE—TOLL HIGHWAY AUTHORITY \$SUPP—AGING—DCFS—DPH—DHS \$SUPP—OCE—TOLL HWY AUTHORITY	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0861 HB-0040 HB-0128 HB-0088 HB-0149 HB-1741 HB-1760 HB-1761 HB-1731 BY LYONS, JOSEPH 01, 313, 345, 354, 427, 1700, 1701, 1704 02 (1) HB-0079 HB-2350 HB-2439 HB-2439
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD VEH CD—DISABLED—PLATES—PARKING VEH CD—GRADUATED LICENSING VEH CD—MINOR DRIVING AT NIGHT VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY VEH CD—SEC OF STATE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 43, 74, 112, 213, 226, 227, 3 577, 586, 614, 652, 801, 802, 803, 804, 954, 960, 1000, 1141, 1 2385, 2400 SENATE BILL: 510, 528, 536, 537, 543, 560, 789, 950, 951, 100 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 83, 147, 211, 212 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 21, 30, 43 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 MADIGAN, MICHAEL J. REPRESENTATIVE (22ND DIST. DEM \$CDB—CORRECTIONS PROJECTS \$OCE—TOLL HIGHWAY AUTHORITY \$SUPP—AGING—DCFS—DPH—DHS \$SUPP—OCE—TOLL HWY AUTHORITY ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0861 HB-0128 HB-0128 HB-0128 HB-0149 HB-1741 HB-1760 HB-1731 BY LYONS, JOSEPH 01, 313, 345, 354, 427, 477, 1700, 1701, 1704 02 (1) HB-0079 HB-2350 HB-2439 HB-2439 HB-2349 HB-0382
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD VEH CD—DISABLED—PLATES—PARKING VEH CD—GRADUATED LICENSING VEH CD—MINOR DRIVING AT NIGHT VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY VEH CD—SEC OF STATE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 43, 74, 112, 213, 226, 227, 3 577, 586, 614, 652, 801, 802, 803, 804, 954, 960, 1000, 1141, 1 2385, 2400 SENATE BILL: 510, 528, 536, 537, 543, 560, 789, 950, 951, 100 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 83, 147, 211, 212 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 21, 30, 43 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 MADIGAN, MICHAEL J. REPRESENTATIVE (22ND DIST. DEM \$CDB—CORRECTIONS PROJECTS \$OCE—TOLL HIGHWAY AUTHORITY \$SUPP—AGING—DCFS—DPH—DHS \$SUPP—OCE—TOLL HWY AUTHORITY ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ATTRNY GENERAL—CHILD SUP—TECH	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0861 HB-0140 HB-0128 HB-0188 HB-0149 HB-1741 HB-1760 HB-1731 BY LYONS, JOSEPH 01, 313, 345, 354, 427, 477, 1700, 1701, 1704 02 (1) HB-0079 HB-2350 HB-2349 HB-2349 HB-0382 HB-2346
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD VEH CD—DISABLED—PLATES—PARKING VEH CD—GRADUATED LICENSING VEH CD—MINOR DRIVING AT NIGHT VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY VEH CD—SEC OF STATE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 43, 74, 112, 213, 226, 227, 36 577, 586, 614, 652, 801, 802, 803, 804, 954, 960, 1000, 1141, 12385, 2400 SENATE BILL: 510, 528, 536, 537, 543, 560, 789, 950, 951, 100 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 21, 30, 43 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 MADIGAN, MICHAEL J. REPRESENTATIVE (22ND DIST. DEM \$CDB—CORRECTIONS PROJECTS \$OCE—TOLL HIGHWAY AUTHORITY \$SUPP—AGING—DCFS—DPH—DHS \$SUPP—AGING—DCFS—DPH—DHS \$SUPP—OCE—TOLL HWY AUTHORITY ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ATTRNY GENERAL—CHILD SUP—TECH BUREAU FOR THE BLIND—TECHNICAL	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0861 HB-0040 HB-0128 HB-0128 HB-0149 HB-1741 HB-1760 HB-1731 BY LYONS, JOSEPH 01, 313, 345, 354, 427, 477, 1700, 1701, 1704 02 (1) HB-0079 HB-2350 HB-2439 HB-2349 HB-2346 HB-2346 HB-1489
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD VEH CD—DISABLED—PLATES—PARKING VEH CD—GRADUATED LICENSING VEH CD—MINOR DRIVING AT NIGHT VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY VEH CD—SEC OF STATE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 43, 74, 112, 213, 226, 227, 36 577, 586, 614, 652, 801, 802, 803, 804, 954, 960, 1000, 1141, 12385, 2400 SENATE BILL: 510, 528, 536, 537, 543, 560, 789, 950, 951, 100 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 83, 147, 211, 212 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 21, 30, 43 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 MADIGAN, MICHAEL J. REPRESENTATIVE (22ND DIST. DEM \$CDB—CORRECTIONS PROJECTS \$OCE—TOLL HIGHWAY AUTHORITY \$SUPP—AGING—DCFS—DPH—DHS \$SUPP—OCE—TOLL HWY AUTHORITY ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ATTRNY GENERAL—CHILD SUP—TECH BUREAU FOR THE BLIND—TECHNICAL CD CORR—COURT DEFINITION—TECH	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0861 HB-0040 HB-0128 HB-0128 HB-0149 HB-1741 HB-1760 HB-1761 HB-1731 BY LYONS, JOSEPH 01, 313, 345, 354, 427, 477, 1700, 1701, 1704 02 (1) HB-0079 HB-2350 HB-2349 HB-2349 HB-2349 HB-1489 HB-1489 HB-1489 HB-1489 HB-13851
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD VEH CD—DISABLED—PLATES—PARKING VEH CD—GRADUATED LICENSING VEH CD—MINOR DRIVING AT NIGHT VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY VEH CD—SEC OF STATE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 43, 74, 112, 213, 226, 227, 36 577, 586, 614, 652, 801, 802, 803, 804, 954, 960, 1000, 1141, 12385, 2400 SENATE BILL: 510, 528, 536, 537, 543, 560, 789, 950, 951, 100 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 21, 30, 43 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 MADIGAN, MICHAEL J. REPRESENTATIVE (22ND DIST. DEM \$CDB—CORRECTIONS PROJECTS \$OCE—TOLL HIGHWAY AUTHORITY \$SUPP—AGING—DCFS—DPH—DHS \$SUPP—AGING—DCFS—DPH—DHS \$SUPP—OCE—TOLL HWY AUTHORITY ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ATTRNY GENERAL—CHILD SUP—TECH BUREAU FOR THE BLIND—TECHNICAL	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0861 HB-0040 HB-0128 HB-0128 HB-0149 HB-1741 HB-1760 HB-1761 HB-1731 BY LYONS, JOSEPH 01, 313, 345, 354, 427, 477, 1700, 1701, 1704 02 (1) HB-0079 HB-2350 HB-2349 HB-2349 HB-1489 HB-1489 HB-1489 HB-1489 HB-1489 HB-1381
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD VEH CD—DISABLED—PLATES—PARKING VEH CD—GRADUATED LICENSING VEH CD—MINOR DRIVING AT NIGHT VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY VEH CD—SEC OF STATE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED IN HOUSE BILL: 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 43, 74, 112, 213, 226, 227, 36, 577, 586, 614, 652, 801, 802, 803, 804, 954, 960, 1000, 1141, 12385, 2400 SENATE BILL: 510, 528, 536, 537, 543, 560, 789, 950, 951, 100 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 83, 147, 211, 212 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 21, 30, 43 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 MADIGAN, MICHAEL J. REPRESENTATIVE (22ND DIST. DEM \$CDB—CORRECTIONS PROJECTS \$OCE—TOLL HIGHWAY AUTHORITY \$SUPP—AGING—DCFS—DPH—DHS \$SUPP—OCE—TOLL HWY AUTHORITY ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ATTRNY GENERAL—CHILD SUP—TECH BUREAU FOR THE BLIND—TECHNICAL CD CORR—COURT DEFINITION—TECH. CD CORR—INMATE GRIEVANCES—TECH	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0861 HB-0040 HB-0128 HB-0128 HB-0149 HB-1741 HB-1760 HB-1761 HB-1731 BY LYONS, JOSEPH 01, 313, 345, 354, 427 4477, 1700, 1701, 1704 02 (1) HB-0079 HB-2350 HB-2349 HB-2349 HB-2349 HB-2349 HB-2349 HB-2346 HB-1489 HB-2353 HB-2353
PROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SENIOR CITIZENS FEES VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD VEH CD—DISABLED—PLATES—PARKING VEH CD—GRADUATED LICENSING VEH CD—MINOR DRIVING AT NIGHT VEH CD—PLATE—DIED LINE OF DUTY VEH CD—SEC OF STATE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED I HOUSE BILL: 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 43, 74, 112, 213, 226, 227, 36 577, 586, 614, 652, 801, 802, 803, 804, 954, 960, 1000, 1141, 12385, 2400 SENATE BILL: 510, 528, 536, 537, 543, 560, 789, 950, 951, 100 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 83, 147, 211, 212 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 21, 30, 43 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 MADIGAN, MICHAEL J. REPRESENTATIVE (22ND DIST. DEM \$CDB—CORRECTIONS PROJECTS \$OCE—TOLL HIGHWAY AUTHORITY \$SUPP—AGING—DCFS—DPH—DHS \$SUPP—OCE—TOLL HWY AUTHORITY ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ATTRNY GENERAL—CHILD SUP—TECH BUREAU FOR THE BLIND—TECHNICAL CD CORR—COURT DEFINITION—TECH	HB-0045 HB-0861 HB-0861 HB-0040 HB-0128 HB-0149 HB-1741 HB-1760 HB-1761 HB-1731 BY LYONS, JOSEPH 01, 313, 345, 354, 427 4477, 1700, 1701, 1704 02 (1) HB-0079 HB-2350 HB-2349 HB-2359 HB-2354 HB-2353 HB-2353 HB-2354 HB-1702

MADIGAN, MICHAEL J. REPRESENTATIVE (22ND DIST.	
DISCRIM SALE REAL ESTATE—TECH	
ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN EXPENSES PRO	HB-0135
ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE	HB-2323
ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE	HB-2342
ELEC CD-CAMPAIGN FINANCE	HB-2343
FLEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE	HB-0672
ELEC CD—PERSON—WHOEVER—TECH	HR-1073
FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE ACT	HR-1703
FLEX—TIME RIGHTS ACT	IID-1703
FLEX—TIME KIGHTS ACT	пв-1704
FOSTER PARENTS—CONFIDENTIALTY	
FUND EDUCATION FIRST ACT	НВ-0100
GOVERNMENT ETHICS—TECHNICAL	HB-2340
GOVT ETHICS—COMPENSATION—TECH	HB-1075
GOVT ETHICS—ECON OPPY—TECH	HB-1074
HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION	HB-1241
ILLINOIS PURCHASING ACT—POLICY	HR-2347
ILLINOIS PURCHASING ACT—POLICYILLINOIS PURCHASING ACT—TECH	UD 2244
INCTY OF THITION II COLL HAIV	IID-2344
INC TX CR—TUITION—IL COLL—UNIV	
INC TX—COLL SAVINGS—EXEMPT	НВ-0401
INC TX-EDUCATION EXPENSE CR	НВ-0999
INS CODE—NAPRAPATHIC	НВ-0673
INSURANCE LICENSE EXAMS	HB-2322
JUVENILE COURT ACT—TECHNICAL	HB-2360
MASTECTOMY—INPATIENT CARE	
MEIGS FIELD AIRPORT ACT—REPEAL	HR-0315
MUNI CD—TIF—EXTEND TO 35 YEARS	UD 2060
PROCUPEMENT CODE	
PROCUREMENT CODE	ПВ-1481
PROCUREMENT CODESCH CD—ACADEM WATCH—TECHNICAL	НВ-2325
SCH CD—ACADEM WATCH—TECHNICAL	НВ-1701
SCH CD—ELIMINATE GA SCHOLRSHP	HB-0402
SCH CD—ELIMINATE GA SCHOLRSHPSCH CD—REQUIRE SCHOOL UNIFORMS	HB-1700
ST GIFT BAN—TECHNICAL	HB-2341
STATE EMPLOYEE GIFT BAN	HB-2324
STATE EMPLOYEE GIFT BAN	HB-2324
STATE EMPLOYEE GIFT BANTOLL HWY ACT—APPROPRIATIONS	HB-2324 HB-2321
STATE EMPLOYEE GIFT BANTOLL HWY ACT—APPROPRIATIONSTOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH	
STATE EMPLOYEE GIFT BANTOLL HWY ACT—APPROPRIATIONSTOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECHTOLL HWY ACT—VIOLATIONS—TECH	HB-2324 HB-2321 HB-2352 HB-2351
STATE EMPLOYEE GIFT BANTOLL HWY ACT—APPROPRIATIONSTOLL HWY ACT—FED GOVT—TECHTOLL HWY ACT—VIOLATIONS—TECHWELFARE REFORM ACT—TECHNICAL	
STATE EMPLOYEE GIFT BAN	
STATE EMPLOYEE GIFT BAN TOLL HWY ACT—APPROPRIATIONS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOV'T—TECH WILDLIFE REFORM ACT—TECHNICAL WILDLIFE PRAIRIE MUSEUM ACT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOI HOUSE BILL: 11, 190, 251, 752 SENATE BILL: 700 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 6, 8, 16, 32, 68, 102, 105, 138, 19 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 11, 21, 30, 35 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 10 MAUTINO, FRANK J. REPRESENTATIVE (76TH DIST. DI \$LAKE DE PUE BEER INDUSTRY—JUDICIAL REMEDY BURIAL—PRE NEED CONTRACTS—BOOK CHIPS—ADMINISTRATOR—DISCOUNT CIVIC CENTER CODE CNTIES CD—IMPACT INCARC—TECH	HB-2324 HB-2321 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2265 HB-1628 RED BY MADIGAN,MJ 98, 263, 268, 278, 299 EM) HB-0678 HB-0277 HB-1400 HB-0235 HB-2246
STATE EMPLOYEE GIFT BAN TOLL HWY ACT—APPROPRIATIONS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOVT—TECH TOLL HWY ACT—VIOLATIONS—TECH WILDLIFE PRAIRIE MUSEUM ACT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOI HOUSE BILL: 11, 190, 251, 752 SENATE BILL: 700 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 6, 8, 16, 32, 68, 102, 105, 138, 19 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 11, 21, 30, 35 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 10 MAUTINO, FRANK J. REPRESENTATIVE (76TH DIST. DI \$LAKE DE PUE	
STATE EMPLOYEE GIFT BAN	HB-2324 HB-2321 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-1628 RED BY MADIGAN,MJ 98, 263, 268, 278, 299 EM) HB-1551 HB-0678 HB-0277 HB-1400 HB-0235 HB-0235 HB-0236 HB-0236 HB-0909 HB-1293
STATE EMPLOYEE GIFT BAN TOLL HWY ACT—APPROPRIATIONS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOVT—TECH TOLL HWY ACT—VIOLATIONS—TECH WILDLIFE REFORM ACT—TECHNICAL WILDLIFE PRAIRIE MUSEUM ACT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSO! HOUSE BILL: 11, 190, 251, 752 SENATE BILL: 700 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 6, 8, 16, 32, 68, 102, 105, 138, 19 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 11, 21, 30, 35 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 10 MAUTINO, FRANK J. REPRESENTATIVE (76TH DIST. DI \$LAKE DE PUE. BEER INDUSTRY—JUDICIAL REMEDY BURIAL—PRE NEED CONTRACTS—BOOK CHIPS—ADMINISTRATOR—DISCOUNT CIVIC CENTER CODE CNTIES CD—IMPACT INCARC—TECH COMPTROLLER—REPORTS CRIM JUST INFO AUTHY—MEMBERS CT CLERKS—CHILDS WAITING ROOM	HB-2324 HB-2321 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2365 HB-1628 RED BY MADIGAN,MJ 98, 263, 268, 278, 299 EM) HB-1551 HB-0678 HB-0277 HB-1400 HB-0235 HB-2246 HB-0909 HB-1293 HB-1845
STATE EMPLOYEE GIFT BAN	HB-2324 HB-2321 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2365 HB-1628 RED BY MADIGAN,MJ 98, 263, 268, 278, 299 EM) HB-1551 HB-0678 HB-0277 HB-1400 HB-0235 HB-1400 HB-0235 HB-1293 HB-1293 HB-1293 HB-1050
STATE EMPLOYEE GIFT BAN TOLL HWY ACT—APPROPRIATIONS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOVT—TECH TOLL HWY ACT—VIOLATIONS—TECH WILDLIFE REFORM ACT—TECHNICAL WILDLIFE PRAIRIE MUSEUM ACT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSO! HOUSE BILL: 11, 190, 251, 752 SENATE BILL: 700 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 6, 8, 16, 32, 68, 102, 105, 138, 19 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 11, 21, 30, 35 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 10 MAUTINO, FRANK J. REPRESENTATIVE (76TH DIST. DI \$LAKE DE PUE. BEER INDUSTRY—JUDICIAL REMEDY BURIAL—PRE NEED CONTRACTS—BOOK CHIPS—ADMINISTRATOR—DISCOUNT CIVIC CENTER CODE CNTIES CD—IMPACT INCARC—TECH COMPTROLLER—REPORTS CRIM JUST INFO AUTHY—MEMBERS CT CLERKS—CHILDS WAITING ROOM	HB-2324 HB-2321 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2365 HB-1628 RED BY MADIGAN,MJ 98, 263, 268, 278, 299 EM) HB-1551 HB-0678 HB-0277 HB-1400 HB-0235 HB-1400 HB-0235 HB-1293 HB-1293 HB-1293 HB-1050
STATE EMPLOYEE GIFT BAN	HB-2324 HB-2321 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2265 HB-1628 RED BY MADIGAN,MJ 98, 263, 268, 278, 299 EM) HB-0678 HB-0678 HB-0277 HB-1400 HB-0235 HB-0235 HB-1293 HB-1293 HB-1293 HB-1293 HB-1050 HB-1050 HB-1178
STATE EMPLOYEE GIFT BAN TOLL HWY ACT—APPROPRIATIONS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOVT—TECH TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOVT—TECH WELFARE REFORM ACT—TECHNICAL WILDLIFE PRAIRIE MUSEUM ACT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOI HOUSE BILL: 11, 190, 251, 752 SENATE BILL: 700 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 6, 8, 16, 32, 68, 102, 105, 138, 15 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 11, 21, 30, 35 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 10 MAUTINO, FRANK J. REPRESENTATIVE (76TH DIST. DI \$LAKE DE PUE BEER INDUSTRY—JUDICIAL REMEDY BURIAL—PRE NEED CONTRACTS—BOOK CHIPS—ADMINISTRATOR—DISCOUNT CIVIC CENTER CODE CNTIES CD—IMPACT INCARC—TECH COMPTROLLER—REPORTS CRIM JUST INFO AUTHY—MEMBERS CT CLERKS—CHILDS WAITING ROOM DNR—FISH—WILDLIFE—REGULATION DST—POL—LEADS—DNA—GUN ID—NO K FINANCIAL INST—INSURANCE COMP.	HB-2324 HB-2321 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2265 HB-1628 RED BY MADIGAN,MJ 98, 263, 268, 278, 299 EM) HB-0678 HB-0277 HB-1400 HB-0275 HB-1400 HB-0235 HB-1293 HB-0909 HB-1293 HB-0845 HB-0845 HB-050 HB-2178 HB-0586
STATE EMPLOYEE GIFT BAN TOLL HWY ACT—APPROPRIATIONS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOVT—TECH	HB-2324 HB-2321 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-1628 RED BY MADIGAN,MJ 98, 263, 268, 278, 299 EM) HB-1551 HB-0678 HB-0277 HB-1400 HB-0235 HB-0235 HB-1400 HB-0235 HB-1293 HB-1293 HB-1293 HB-1293 HB-18656 HB-0586 HB-0586
STATE EMPLOYEE GIFT BAN TOLL HWY ACT—APPROPRIATIONS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOVT—TECH	HB-2324 HB-2321 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-1628 RED BY MADIGAN,MJ 98, 263, 268, 278, 299 EM) HB-1551 HB-0678 HB-0277 HB-1400 HB-0235 HB-246 HB-0909 HB-1293 HB-0845 HB-1050 HB-1050 HB-2178 HB-0586 HB-0586 HB-0586
STATE EMPLOYEE GIFT BAN TOLL HWY ACT—APPROPRIATIONS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOVT—TECH	HB-2324 HB-2321 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-1628 RED BY MADIGAN,MJ 98, 263, 268, 278, 299 EM) HB-1551 HB-0678 HB-0277 HB-1400 HB-0235 HB-2246 HB-0909 HB-1293 HB-1293 HB-1293 HB-1050 HB-178 HB-0586 HB-0586 HB-0200 HB-0424 HB-1266
STATE EMPLOYEE GIFT BAN TOLL HWY ACT—APPROPRIATIONS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOVT—TECH	HB-2324 HB-2321 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-1628 RED BY MADIGAN,MJ 98, 263, 268, 278, 299 EM) HB-1551 HB-0678 HB-0277 HB-1400 HB-0235 HB-2246 HB-0909 HB-1293 HB-1293 HB-1293 HB-1050 HB-178 HB-0586 HB-0586 HB-0200 HB-0424 HB-1266
STATE EMPLOYEE GIFT BAN TOLL HWY ACT—APPROPRIATIONS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOVT—TECH TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOVT—TECH WELFARE REFORM ACT—TECHNICAL WILDLIFE PRAIRIE MUSEUM ACT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOI HOUSE BILL: 11, 190, 251, 752 SENATE BILL: 700 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 6, 8, 16, 32, 68, 102, 105, 138, 19 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 11, 21, 30, 35 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 10 MAUTINO, FRANK J. REPRESENTATIVE (76TH DIST. DI \$LAKE DE PUE BEER INDUSTRY—JUDICIAL REMEDY BURIAL—PRE NEED CONTRACTS—BOOK CHIPS—ADMINISTRATOR—DISCOUNT CIVIC CENTER CODE CNTIES CD—IMPACT INCARC—TECH COMPTROLLER—REPORTS CRIM JUST INFO AUTHY—MEMBERS CT CLERKS—CHILDS WAITING ROOM DNR—FISH—WILDLIFE—REGULATION DST—POL—LEADS—DNA—GUN ID—NO K FINANCIAL INST—INSURANCE COMP— FINANCIAL TRANSACTION CARD IL RIVER WATERSHED RESTORATION INS CD SERVICE OF PROCESS INS CD—EXCHANGE—REORGANIZATION	HB-2324 HB-2321 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2265 HB-1628 RED BY MADIGAN,MJ 98, 263, 268, 278, 299 EM) HB-0678 HB-0678 HB-0277 HB-1400 HB-0235 HB-0235 HB-1293 HB-0845 HB-1050 HB-1293 HB-1293 HB-0845 HB-1050 HB-1293 HB-0845 HB-1050 HB-1293 HB-0845 HB-1500
STATE EMPLOYEE GIFT BAN TOLL HWY ACT—APPROPRIATIONS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOVT—TECH TOLL HWY ACT—VIOLATIONS—TECH WELFARE REFORM ACT—TECHNICAL WILDLIFE PRAIRIE MUSEUM ACT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOI HOUSE BILL: 11, 190, 251, 752 SENATE BILL: 700 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 6, 8, 16, 32, 68, 102, 105, 138, 19 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 11, 21, 30, 35 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 10 MAUTINO, FRANK J. REPRESENTATIVE (76TH DIST. DI \$LAKE DE PUE BEER INDUSTRY—JUDICIAL REMEDY BURIAL—PRE NEED CONTRACTS—BOOK CHIPS—ADMINISTRATOR—DISCOUNT CIVIC CENTER CODE CNTIES CD—IMPACT INCARC—TECH COMPTROLLER—REPORTS CRIM JUST INFO AUTHY—MEMBERS CT CLERKS—CHILDS WAITING ROOM DNR—FISH—WILDLIFE—REGULATION DST—POL—LEADS—DNA—GUN ID—NO K FINANCIAL INST—INSURANCE COMP— FINANCIAL TRANSACTION CARD IL RIVER WATERSHED RESTORATION INS CD—EXCHANGE—REORGANIZATION INS CD—EXCHANGE—REORGANIZATION INS CD—EXCHANGE—REORGANIZATION INS CD—EXCHANGE—REORGANIZATION	HB-2324 HB-2321 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2265 HB-1628 RED BY MADIGAN,MJ 98, 263, 268, 278, 299 EM) HB-1551 HB-0678 HB-0277 HB-1400 HB-0235 HB-1293 HB-1990 HB-1293 HB-1293 HB-1890 HB-1293 HB-1050 HB-178 HB-0845 HB-1050 HB-178 HB-1050 HB-178 HB-10566 HB-0200 HB-1266 HB-0223 HB-1881
STATE EMPLOYEE GIFT BAN TOLL HWY ACT—APPROPRIATIONS TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOVT—TECH TOLL HWY ACT—FED GOVT—TECH WELFARE REFORM ACT—TECHNICAL WILDLIFE PRAIRIE MUSEUM ACT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOI HOUSE BILL: 11, 190, 251, 752 SENATE BILL: 700 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 6, 8, 16, 32, 68, 102, 105, 138, 19 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 11, 21, 30, 35 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 10 MAUTINO, FRANK J. REPRESENTATIVE (76TH DIST. DI \$LAKE DE PUE BEER INDUSTRY—JUDICIAL REMEDY BURIAL—PRE NEED CONTRACTS—BOOK CHIPS—ADMINISTRATOR—DISCOUNT CIVIC CENTER CODE CNTIES CD—IMPACT INCARC—TECH COMPTROLLER—REPORTS CRIM JUST INFO AUTHY—MEMBERS CT CLERKS—CHILDS WAITING ROOM DNR—FISH—WILDLIFE—REGULATION DST—POL—LEADS—DNA—GUN ID—NO K FINANCIAL INST—INSURANCE COMP— FINANCIAL TRANSACTION CARD IL RIVER WATERSHED RESTORATION INS CD SERVICE OF PROCESS INS CD—EXCHANGE—REORGANIZATION	HB-2324 HB-2321 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2351 HB-2265 HB-1628 RED BY MADIGAN,MJ 98, 263, 268, 278, 299 EM) HB-1551 HB-0678 HB-0277 HB-1400 HB-0235 HB-0235 HB-1293 HB-0845 HB-1050 HB-1293 HB-1293 HB-1881 HB-1266 HB-0200 HB-1266 HB-1266 HB-1552 HB-1285

MAUTINO, FRANK J. REPRESENTATIVE (76TH DIST. DEM)-	-Cont.
INS LICENSED PROF COUNSELOR	
INS REGISTERD FIRM-LLC	НВ-0224
INSURANCE SALES ACTLIQUOR CONTROL—SIGN—SANITATION	HB-0222
LIQUOR CONTROL—SIGN—SANITATION	HB-0679
MANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT	HB-1042
METRO PIER EXPO-BONDS	HB-2442
PEN CD-DNST POL-\$500 MINIMUM	HB-0835
PEN CD-DNST POL-INCR MINIMUMS	HB-2467
PEN CD-DNST POL-3% SURVIVOR	
PEN CD-IMRF-MILITARY SERVICE	HB-0716
PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY	HB-0724
PROP TX REDEMPTION	HB-1826
PROP TX—REDEMPTION—DEED	HB-1419
PUR LITU CONFIDENTIAL	HB-1644
PUB UTIL CONFIDENTIALPUB UTIL—QUAL SOL WST ENGY FAC	HB-1309
RENTAL CAR-LIABLE-DISCLOSE-ADS	HB-1647
SALES TX—AGGREGATE EQUIP—EXMPT	HB-0027
SCH CD—REGL SUPT TERMS	HB-0741
SCH CD—SCHOOL TERM LENGTH	HR-0740
SCH CD—WAIVERS—SUPERVISION	HB-0742
SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION GRANTS	11D-0742
STATE CONST ACCOUNT FUND	11D-2470
UNEMPLOYMENT INS—ADM LAW JUDGE	ND-0490
UNEMPLOTMENT INS—ADM LAW JUDGE	ND-0300
VEH CD—PERIOD LICENSE SUSPEND	НВ-1253
VIDEO LOTTERY GAMINGOTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	HB-0837
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	BY MAUTINO
HOUSE BILL: 1005, 1620, 1782, 2014, 2385	
SENATE BILL: 14, 124, 196, 490, 517, 545, 681, 709, 802	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 25, 51, 191, 197	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24	
MCAULIFFE, MICHAEL P. REPRESENTATIVE (14TH DIST. R	FD)
MONOBILL, MICHAEL I. REI RESERVITIVE (17111 DIST. I	110 0000
CDR_WILLOW_HIGGINS CREEK	H K-(IX77
\$CDB—WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK	
\$GRANT—CDB	HB-2432
\$GRANT—CDB \$WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK	HB-2432 HB-0897
\$GRANT—CDB \$WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK BANKS—REVERSE STOCK SPLITS	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1588
\$GRANT—CDB \$WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK BANKS—REVERSE STOCK SPLITS CD CORR—AGGRAVATING FACTORS	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1588
\$GRANT—CDB \$WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK BANKS—REVERSE STOCK SPLITS CD CORR—AGGRAVATING FACTORS CIV PRO—QUICKTAKE—MORTON GROVE	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1588 HB-2260 HB-0473
\$GRANT—CDB \$WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1588 HB-2260 HB-0473 HB-2400
\$GRANT—CDB	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1588 HB-2260 HB-0473 HB-2400 HB-1319
\$GRANT—CDB	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1588 HB-2260 HB-0473 HB-2400 HB-1319 HB-0578
\$GRANT—CDB	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1588 HB-2260 HB-0473 HB-2400 HB-1319 HB-0578
\$GRANT—CDB	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1588 HB-2260 HB-0473 HB-2400 HB-1319 HB-0578 HB-0561 HB-0586
\$GRANT—CDB \$WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK BANKS—REVERSE STOCK SPLITS CD CORR—AGGRAVATING FACTORS CIV PRO—QUICKTAKE—MORTON GROVE CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING DHS—ALZHEIMERS TREATMENT DRUG DST—POL—PUB LABOR RELATIONS ENDANGER SCHOOL BUS TRANSPORT FINANCIAL INST—INSURANCE COMP FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REOMT	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1588 HB-2260 HB-0473 HB-2400 HB-1319 HB-0578 HB-0561 HB-0586 HB-0896
\$GRANT—CDB \$WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK BANKS—REVERSE STOCK SPLITS CD CORR—AGGRAVATING FACTORS CIV PRO—QUICKTAKE—MORTON GROVE CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING DHS—ALZHEIMERS TREATMENT DRUG DST—POL—PUB LABOR RELATIONS ENDANGER SCHOOL BUS TRANSPORT FINANCIAL INST—INSURANCE COMP FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMT FOREST PRESERVE—INT EARNINGS	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1588 HB-2260 HB-0473 HB-2400 HB-1319 HB-0578 HB-0561 HB-0586 HB-0896
\$GRANT—CDB	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1588 HB-2260 HB-0473 HB-2400 HB-1319 HB-0578 HB-0561 HB-0586 HB-0586 HB-1651 HB-1651
\$GRANT—CDB	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1588 HB-2260 HB-0473 HB-2400 HB-1319 HB-0578 HB-0561 HB-0586 HB-0896 HB-1651 HB-2092 HB-2092
\$GRANT—CDB	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1588 HB-2260 HB-0473 HB-2400 HB-1319 HB-0578 HB-0561 HB-0586 HB-0896 HB-1651 HB-2092 HB-0190 HB-2501
\$GRANT—CDB	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1588 HB-2260 HB-0473 HB-2400 HB-1319 HB-0578 HB-0561 HB-0586 HB-0896 HB-1651 HB-2092 HB-0190 HB-2501 HB-2501
\$GRANT—CDB \$WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK BANKS—REVERSE STOCK SPLITS CD CORR—AGGRAVATING FACTORS CIV PRO—QUICKTAKE—MORTON GROVE CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING DHS—ALZHEIMERS TREATMENT DRUG DST—POL—PUB LABOR RELATIONS ENDANGER SCHOOL BUS TRANSPORT FINANCIAL INST—INSURANCE COMP FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMT FOREST PRESERVE—INT EARNINGS GANG MEMBERS—NO STATE AID HGH ED PREPAY TUITION CONTRACT HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUMANE CARE—POLICE ANIMAL INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1588 HB-2260 HB-0473 HB-2400 HB-1319 HB-0578 HB-0586 HB-0586 HB-1651 HB-2092 HB-1990 HB-1990 HB-1841
\$GRANT—CDB \$WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK BANKS—REVERSE STOCK SPLITS CD CORR—AGGRAVATING FACTORS CIV PRO—QUICKTAKE—MORTON GROVE CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING DHS—ALZHEIMERS TREATMENT DRUG DST—POL—PUB LABOR RELATIONS ENDANGER SCHOOL BUS TRANSPORT FINANCIAL INST—INSURANCE COMP FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMT FOREST PRESERVE—INT EARNINGS GANG MEMBERS—NO STATE AID HGH ED PREPAY TUITION CONTRACT HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUMANE CARE—POLICE ANIMAL INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INS CHILD ABUSE—DISCRIMINATION	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1588 HB-2260 HB-2400 HB-1319 HB-0578 HB-0586 HB-0586 HB-1651 HB-2092 HB-1090 HB-2501 HB-2501 HB-2501 HB-2445
\$GRANT—CDB \$WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK BANKS—REVERSE STOCK SPLITS CD CORR—AGGRAVATING FACTORS CIV PRO—QUICKTAKE—MORTON GROVE CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING DHS—ALZHEIMERS TREATMENT DRUG DST—POL—PUB LABOR RELATIONS ENDANGER SCHOOL BUS TRANSPORT FINANCIAL INST—INSURANCE COMP FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMT FOREST PRESERVE—INT EARNINGS GANG MEMBERS—NO STATE AID HGH ED PREPAY TUITION CONTRACT HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUMANE CARE—POLICE ANIMAL INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INS CHILD ABUSE—DISCRIMINATION INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1588 HB-2260 HB-0473 HB-2400 HB-0578 HB-0561 HB-0561 HB-0896 HB-0651 HB-2092 HB-0190 HB-2501 HB-2501 HB-978 HB-978
\$GRANT—CDB \$WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK BANKS—REVERSE STOCK SPLITS CD CORR—AGGRAVATING FACTORS CIV PRO—QUICKTAKE—MORTON GROVE CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING DHS—ALZHEIMERS TREATMENT DRUG DST—POL—PUB LABOR RELATIONS ENDANGER SCHOOL BUS TRANSPORT FINANCIAL INST—INSURANCE COMP FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMT FOREST PRESERVE—INT EARNINGS GANG MEMBERS—NO STATE AID HGH ED PREPAY TUITION CONTRACT HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUMANE CARE—POLICE ANIMAL INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INS CHILD ABUSE—DISCRIMINATION INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT LAW ENFORCE INTERN TRAINING	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1588 HB-2260 HB-0473 HB-2400 HB-1319 HB-0561 HB-0561 HB-0561 HB-0586 HB-0586 HB-0589 HB-1651 HB-2092 HB-0190 HB-2091 HB-0978 HB-0978 HB-0445 HB-0579 HB-0695
\$GRANT—CDB \$WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK BANKS—REVERSE STOCK SPLITS CD CORR—AGGRAVATING FACTORS CIV PRO—QUICKTAKE—MORTON GROVE CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING DHS—ALZHEIMERS TREATMENT DRUG DST—POL—PUB LABOR RELATIONS ENDANGER SCHOOL BUS TRANSPORT. FINANCIAL INST—INSURANCE COMP FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMT FOREST PRESERVE—INT EARNINGS GANG MEMBERS—NO STATE AID HGH ED PREPAY TUITION CONTRACT HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUMANE CARE—POLICE ANIMAL INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INS CHILD ABUSE—DISCRIMINATION INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT LAW ENFORCE INTERN TRAINING LIOUOR CONTROL—CIDER TAX	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1588 HB-2260 HB-0473 HB-0473 HB-0473 HB-0578 HB-0561 HB-0561 HB-0586 HB-0586 HB-1651 HB-0896 HB-0190 HB-2092 HB-0190 HB-0978 HB-0445 HB-0445 HB-0445 HB-04595 HB-0695 HB-0695
\$GRANT—CDB \$WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK BANKS—REVERSE STOCK SPLITS CD CORR—AGGRAVATING FACTORS CIV PRO—QUICKTAKE—MORTON GROVE CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING DHS—ALZHEIMERS TREATMENT DRUG DST—POL—PUB LABOR RELATIONS ENDANGER SCHOOL BUS TRANSPORT FINANCIAL INST—INSURANCE COMP FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMT FOREST PRESERVE—INT EARNINGS GANG MEMBERS—NO STATE AID HGH ED PREPAY TUITION CONTRACT HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUMANE CARE—POLICE ANIMAL INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INS CHILD ABUSE—DISCRIMINATION INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT LAW ENFORCE INTERN TRAINING LIQUOR CONTROL—CIDER TAX METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1588 HB-2260 HB-0473 HB-2400 HB-1319 HB-0578 HB-0561 HB-0586 HB-1651 HB-2092 HB-1651 HB-2092 HB-1841 HB-978 HB-1841 HB-0445 HB-0579 HB-0579 HB-0579 HB-0896
\$GRANT—CDB \$WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK BANKS—REVERSE STOCK SPLITS CD CORR—AGGRAVATING FACTORS CIV PRO—QUICKTAKE—MORTON GROVE CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING DHS—ALZHEIMERS TREATMENT DRUG DST—POL—PUB LABOR RELATIONS ENDANGER SCHOOL BUS TRANSPORT FINANCIAL INST—INSURANCE COMP FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMT FOREST PRESERVE—INT EARNINGS GANG MEMBERS—NO STATE AID HGH ED PREPAY TUITION CONTRACT HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUMANE CARE—POLICE ANIMAL INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INS CHILD ABUSE—DISCRIMINATION INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT LAW ENFORCE INTERN TRAINING LIQUOR CONTROL—CIDER TAX METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS METRO WTR RECLAIM DIST—PROMOTE	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1888 HB-2260 HB-0473 HB-2400 HB-1319 HB-0578 HB-0586 HB-0586 HB-1651 HB-2092 HB-1090 HB-2092 HB-1841 HB-0778 HB-0779 HB-0896 HB-1841 HB-0445 HB-0445 HB-0445 HB-0445 HB-0445 HB-0445 HB-0442 HB-2442
\$GRANT—CDB \$WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK BANKS—REVERSE STOCK SPLITS CD CORR—AGGRAVATING FACTORS CIV PRO—QUICKTAKE—MORTON GROVE CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING DHS—ALZHEIMERS TREATMENT DRUG DST—POL—PUB LABOR RELATIONS ENDANGER SCHOOL BUS TRANSPORT FINANCIAL INST—INSURANCE COMP FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REOMT FOREST PRESERVE—INT EARNINGS GANG MEMBERS—NO STATE AID HGH ED PREPAY TUITION CONTRACT HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUMANE CARE—POLICE ANIMAL INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INS CHILD ABUSE—DISCRIMINATION INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT LAW ENFORCE INTERN TRAINING LIQUOR CONTROL—CIDER TAX METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS METRO WTR RECLAIM DIST—PROMOTE METRO WTR RECLAIM DIST—POMOTE	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1588 HB-2260 HB-0473 HB-2400 HB-1319 HB-0561 HB-0561 HB-0586 HB-0651 HB-2092 HB-10190 HB-2501 HB-2501 HB-079 HB-079 HB-0845 HB-0445 HB-0445 HB-1374
\$GRANT—CDB \$WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK BANKS—REVERSE STOCK SPLITS CD CORR—AGGRAVATING FACTORS CIV PRO—QUICKTAKE—MORTON GROVE CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING DHS—ALZHEIMERS TREATMENT DRUG DST—POL—PUB LABOR RELATIONS ENDANGER SCHOOL BUS TRANSPORT FINANCIAL INST—INSURANCE COMP FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REOMT FOREST PRESERVE—INT EARNINGS GANG MEMBERS—NO STATE AID HGH ED PREPAY TUITION CONTRACT HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUMANE CARE—POLICE ANIMAL INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INS CHILD ABUSE—DISCRIMINATION INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT LAW ENFORCE INTERN TRAINING LIQUOR CONTROL—CIDER TAX METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS METRO WTR RECLAIM DIST—PROMOTE METRO WTR RECLAIM DIST—JOB CLASS OFFICE OF THE TAXPAYER DEFEND	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1588 HB-2260 HB-0473 HB-2400 HB-1319 HB-0578 HB-0561 HB-0586 HB-0896 HB-1651 HB-2092 HB-0190 HB-2501 HB-2501 HB-0978 HB-1841 HB-0445 HB-0455 HB-0479 HB-0479 HB-1375 HB-1374
\$GRANT—CDB. \$WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK BANKS—REVERSE STOCK SPLITS. CD CORR—AGGRAVATING FACTORS. CIV PRO—QUICKTAKE—MORTON GROVE. CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING. DHS—ALZHEIMERS TREATMENT DRUG. DST—POL—PUB LABOR RELATIONS. ENDANGER SCHOOL BUS TRANSPORT. FINANCIAL INST—INSURANCE COMP. FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMT. FOREST PRESERVE—INT EARNINGS. GANG MEMBERS—NO STATE AID. HGH ED PREPAY TUITION CONTRACT. HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS. HUMANE CARE—POLICE ANIMAL. INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE. INS CHILD ABUSE—DISCRIMINATION. INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT. LAW ENFORCE INTERN TRAINING. LIQUOR CONTROL—CIDER TAX. METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS. METRO WTR RECLAIM DIST—PROMOTE	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1588 HB-2260 HB-0473 HB-2400 HB-1319 HB-0578 HB-0561 HB-0561 HB-0561 HB-0561 HB-0896 HB-1651 HB-2992 HB-0190 HB-190 HB-2501 HB-2501 HB-1979 HB-1841 HB-0455 HB-0445 HB-1375 HB-1375 HB-1341 HB-1341
\$GRANT—CDB. \$WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK. BANKS—REVERSE STOCK SPLITS. CD CORR—AGGRAVATING FACTORS. CIV PRO—QUICKTAKE—MORTON GROVE. CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING. DHS—ALZHEIMERS TREATMENT DRUG. DST—POL—PUB LABOR RELATIONS. ENDANGER SCHOOL BUS TRANSPORT. FINANCIAL INST—INSURANCE COMP. FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMT. FOREST PRESERVE—INT EARNINGS. GANG MEMBERS—NO STATE AID. HGH ED PREPAY TUITION CONTRACT. HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS. HUMANE CARE—POLICE ANIMAL. INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE. INS CHILD ABUSE—DISCRIMINATION. INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT. LAW ENFORCE INTERN TRAINING. LIQUOR CONTROL—CIDER TAX. METRO WIR RECLAIM DIST—PROMOTE. METRO WTR RECLAIM DIST—PROMOTE. METRO WTR RECLAIM DIST—PROMOTE. METRO WTR RECLAIM DIST—PROMOTE. METRO WTR RECLAIM DIST—PROMOTE.	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1897 HB-1588 HB-2260 HB-0473 HB-2400 HB-1319 HB-0578 HB-0578 HB-0586 HB-0586 HB-1651 HB-2092 HB-1651 HB-2092 HB-1651 HB-27501 HB-0978 HB-1350 HB-1341 HB-1374
\$GRANT—CDB. \$WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK. BANKS—REVERSE STOCK SPLITS. CD CORR—AGGRAVATING FACTORS. CIV PRO—QUICKTAKE—MORTON GROVE. CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING. DHS—ALZHEIMERS TREATMENT DRUG. DST—POL—PUB LABOR RELATIONS. ENDANGER SCHOOL BUS TRANSPORT. FINANCIAL INST—INSURANCE COMP. FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMT. FOREST PRESERVE—INT EARNINGS. GANG MEMBERS—NO STATE AID. HGH ED PREPAY TUITION CONTRACT. HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS. HUMANE CARE—POLICE ANIMAL. INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE. INS CHILD ABUSE—DISCRIMINATION. INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT. LAW ENFORCE INTERN TRAINING. LIQUOR CONTROL—CIDER TAX. METRO WIR RECLAIM DIST—PROMOTE. METRO WTR RECLAIM DIST—PROMOTE.	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1897 HB-1588 HB-2260 HB-2400 HB-1319 HB-0578 HB-0578 HB-0586 HB-0586 HB-1651 HB-2092 HB-1651 HB-2092 HB-1990 HB-2501 HB-2501 HB-0978 HB-1341 HB-0445 HB-1374
\$GRANT—CDB. \$WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK. BANKS—REVERSE STOCK SPLITS. CD CORR—AGGRAVATING FACTORS. CIV PRO—QUICKTAKE—MORTON GROVE. CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING. DHS—ALZHEIMERS TREATMENT DRUG. DST—POL—PUB LABOR RELATIONS. ENDANGER SCHOOL BUS TRANSPORT. FINANCIAL INST—INSURANCE COMP. FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMT. FOREST PRESERVE—INT EARNINGS. GANG MEMBERS—NO STATE AID. HGH ED PREPAY TUITION CONTRACT. HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS. HUMANE CARE—POLICE ANIMAL. INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE. INS CHILD ABUSE—DISCRIMINATION. INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT. LAW ENFORCE INTERN TRAINING. LIQUOR CONTROL—CIDER TAX. METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS. METRO WTR RECLAIM DIST—PROMOTE.	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1897 HB-1897 HB-1260 HB-2400 HB-1319 HB-0578 HB-0586 HB-0586 HB-1651 HB-2092 HB-1090 HB-1841 HB-979 HB-9978 HB-1841 HB-1374 HB-1374 HB-1374 HB-1375 HB-1374 HB-1374 HB-1374 HB-1375 HB-1341 HB-1374 HB-1375 HB-1341 HB-1374 HB-1374 HB-1375 HB-1374
\$GRANT—CDB \$WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK BANKS—REVERSE STOCK SPLITS CD CORR—AGGRAVATING FACTORS CIV PRO—QUICKTAKE—MORTON GROVE CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING DHS—ALZHEIMERS TREATMENT DRUG DST—POL—PUB LABOR RELATIONS ENDANGER SCHOOL BUS TRANSPORT FINANCIAL INST—INSURANCE COMP FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REOMT FOREST PRESERVE—INT EARNINGS GANG MEMBERS—NO STATE AID HGH ED PREPAY TUITION CONTRACT HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUMANE CARE—POLICE ANIMAL INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INS CHILD ABUSE—DISCRIMINATION INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT LAW ENFORCE INTERN TRAINING LIQUOR CONTROL—CIDER TAX METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS METRO WTR RECLAIM DIST—PROMOTE METRO WTR RECLAIM DIST—PROMOTE METRO WTR RECLAIM DIST—PROMOTE METRO WTR RECLAIM DIST—PROMOTE METRO WTR RECLAIM DIST—JOB CLASS OFFICE OF THE TAXPAYER DEFEND PEACE OFFICER—INTERROGATION PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—DEATH BENEFIT PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—PARAMEDICS PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—PARAMEDICS PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—PARAMEDICS PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—PARAMEDICS	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1588 HB-2260 HB-0473 HB-2400 HB-1319 HB-0561 HB-0561 HB-0561 HB-0561 HB-0586 HB-0896 HB-1651 HB-2092 HB-0190 HB-201 HB-2501 HB-2501 HB-190 HB-079 HB-0895 HB-1375 HB-1375 HB-1375 HB-1371 HB-1321 HB-1034 HB-1032 HB-1033
\$GRANT—CDB \$WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK BANKS—REVERSE STOCK SPLITS CD CORR—AGGRAVATING FACTORS CIV PRO—QUICKTAKE—MORTON GROVE CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING DHS—ALZHEIMERS TREATMENT DRUG DST—POL—PUB LABOR RELATIONS ENDANGER SCHOOL BUS TRANSPORT FINANCIAL INST—INSURANCE COMP FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMT FOREST PRESERVE—INT EARNINGS GANG MEMBERS—NO STATE AID HGH ED PREPAY TUITION CONTRACT HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUMANE CARE—POLICE ANIMAL INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INS CHILD ABUSE—DISCRIMINATION INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT LAW ENFORCE INTERN TRAINING LIQUOR CONTROL—CIDER TAX METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS METRO WTR RECLAIM DIST—PROMOTE METRO WTR RECLAIM DIST	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1588 HB-2260 HB-0473 HB-2400 HB-0578 HB-0561 HB-0561 HB-0561 HB-0561 HB-0561 HB-0896 HB-1651 HB-2092 HB-0190 HB-2091 HB-2501 HB-2501 HB-2501 HB-0979 HB-0979 HB-0979 HB-0814 HB-1375 HB-1341 HB-1375 HB-1341 HB-1321 HB-1321 HB-1034 HB-1033 HB-1033 HB-1033 HB-1033
\$GRANT—CDB \$WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK BANKS—REVERSE STOCK SPLITS CD CORR—AGGRAVATING FACTORS CIV PRO—QUICKTAKE—MORTON GROVE CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING DHS—ALZHEIMERS TREATMENT DRUG DST—POL—PUB LABOR RELATIONS ENDANGER SCHOOL BUS TRANSPORT FINANCIAL INST—INSURANCE COMP FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMT FOREST PRESERVE—INT EARNINGS GANG MEMBERS—NO STATE AID HGH ED PREPAY TUITION CONTRACT HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUMANE CARE—POLICE ANIMAL INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INS CHILD ABUSE—DISCRIMINATION INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT LAW ENFORCE INTERN TRAINING LIQUOR CONTROL—CIDER TAX METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS METRO WTR RECLAIM DIST—PROMOTE METRO WTR RECLAIM DISTER METRO WTR RECLAIM DISTER METRO WTR RECLAIM DISTER METRO WTR RECLAIM DISTER METRO WTR RE	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1588 HB-2260 HB-0473 HB-2400 HB-0578 HB-0561 HB-0561 HB-0561 HB-0896 HB-1651 HB-2992 HB-0190 HB-1651 HB-2092 HB-0979 HB-0978 HB-1841 HB-0455 HB-1341 HB-1375 HB-1341 HB-1341 HB-1321 HB-1341 HB-1034 HB-1034 HB-1034 HB-1033 HB-1033 HB-1033 HB-1033 HB-2443 HB-2443
\$GRANT—CDB \$WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK BANKS—REVERSE STOCK SPLITS CD CORR—AGGRAVATING FACTORS CIV PRO—QUICKTAKE—MORTON GROVE CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING DHS—ALZHEIMERS TREATMENT DRUG DST—POL—PUB LABOR RELATIONS ENDANGER SCHOOL BUS TRANSPORT FINANCIAL INST—INSURANCE COMP FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMT FOREST PRESERVE—INT EARNINGS GANG MEMBERS—NO STATE AID HGH ED PREPAY TUITION CONTRACT HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUMANE CARE—POLICE ANIMAL INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INS CHILD ABUSE—DISCRIMINATION INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT LAW ENFORCE INTERN TRAINING LIQUOR CONTROL—CIDER TAX METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS METRO WTR RECLAIM DIST—PROMOTE METRO WTR RECLAIM DIST	HB-2432 HB-0897 HB-1897 HB-1588 HB-2260 HB-2400 HB-1319 HB-0578 HB-0578 HB-0586 HB-0586 HB-1651 HB-2992 HB-1651 HB-2092 HB-1651 HB-2092 HB-1651 HB-2501 HB-2501 HB-2501 HB-378 HB-1341 HB-1374 HB-1031 HB-1031 HB-1031 HB-10301 HB-0301

MCAULIFFE, MICHAEL P. REPRESENTATIVE (14TH DIS	Γ, REP)—Cont.
PEN CD-CHGO POL-SALARY	HB-0345
PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—EARLY RETMT	HB-0357
PEN CD-CHGO TEACHERS-ADMINISTR	НВ-0372
PEN CD-CHGO TEACHERS-100 DAYS	HB-0409
PEN CD—COURT REPORTER—FORMULA	
PEN CD—IMRF SLEP—SURVIVORS 3%	НВ-0942
PEN CD-IMRF SLEP-WIDOW REMARRY	HB-0943
PEN CD—IMRF—AIRPORT POLICE	HB-0802
PEN CD—IMRF—POLICE PARTICIPATE	HB-0803
PEN CD—IMRF—POLICE SALARY PEN CD—IMRFSLEP—25 YRS ANY AGE	HB-0979
PEN CD—POL & FIRE—WORKERS COMP	
PEN CD—FOL & FIRE—WORKERS COMF PEN CD—SEC ST INVESTGTR—SALARY	ПD-1270 Пр 0901
PEN CD—ST EMPL—MILITARY CREDIT	HR-0576
PEN CD—ST POL—25 YRS ANY AGE	
PEN CD—WORKERS COMP & OCC DIS	
PENCD-DNST TCHR-ADOPTION LEAVE	
POL&FIRE BURIAL BENFT—GP INSUR	HB-1136
RETIRED PEACE OFFCR—EXEMP WEAP	HB-0744
SAFETY EMPLOYEE BENEFIT	
SCH CD—IRISH FAMINE STUDY	HB-0082
SEX OFFENDERS REGISTRATION	HB-1219
ST POLICE—BURIAL BENEFITSTATE POLICE—NEW PAY INCREMENT	HB-0813
STATE POLICE—NEW PAY INCREMENT	HB-0577
TRUSS CONSTRUCTION FIRE SAFETY	
TWP CD—ROAD FUND—FLOOD CONTROL	HB-1250
VEH CD-PLATE-DIED LINE OF DUTY	
VEH CD—WINDSHLD TINT	HB-1115
VICTIM NOTIFICATION—PRIVATE	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR HOUSE BILL: 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 68, 69, 302, 304, 344, 3.	EDBI MCAULIFFE 54 255 256 270 472 562
592, 954, 977, 1095, 1130, 1194, 1223, 1315, 1332, 2047,	
392, 934, 977, 1093, 1130, 1194, 1223, 1313, 1332, 2047,	2333
SENATE RILL: 63 107 199 369 429 454 508 509 570	680 738 762 1050 1076
SENATE BILL: 63, 107, 199, 369, 429, 454, 508, 509, 570, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278	680, 738, 762, 1050, 1076
SENATE BILL: 63, 107, 199, 369, 429, 454, 508, 509, 570, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30	680, 738, 762, 1050, 1076
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30	680, 738, 762, 1050, 1076
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 22	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 22 MCCARTHY, KEVINA. REPRESENTATIVE (37TH DIST. R	EP)
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 22 MCCARTHY, KEVIN,A. REPRESENTATIVE (37TH DIST. R \$DPH—ALZHEIMERS DISEASE	EP) HB-0293
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 22 MCCARTHY, KEVIN,A. REPRESENTATIVE (37TH DIST. R \$DPH—ALZHEIMERS DISEASE	EP)
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 22 MCCARTHY, KEVIN,A. REPRESENTATIVE (37TH DIST. R \$DPH—ALZHEIMERS DISEASE	EP)
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 22 MCCARTHY, KEVIN,A. REPRESENTATIVE (37TH DIST. R \$DPH—ALZHEIMERS DISEASE	EP)
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 22 MCCARTHY, KEVIN,A. REPRESENTATIVE (37TH DIST. R \$DPH—ALZHEIMERS DISEASE	EP)
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 22 MCCARTHY, KEVIN,A. REPRESENTATIVE (37TH DIST. R \$DPH—ALZHEIMERS DISEASE	EP)HB-0293HB-1580HB-1570HB-2013HB-2016HB-2245
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 22 MCCARTHY, KEVIN,A. REPRESENTATIVE (37TH DIST. R \$DPH—ALZHEIMERS DISEASE	EP)
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 22 MCCARTHY, KEVIN,A. REPRESENTATIVE (37TH DIST. R \$DPH—ALZHEIMERS DISEASE	EP)
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 22 MCCARTHY, KEVIN,A. REPRESENTATIVE (37TH DIST. R \$DPH—ALZHEIMERS DISEASE	EP)
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 22 MCCARTHY, KEVIN,A. REPRESENTATIVE (37TH DIST. R \$DPH—ALZHEIMERS DISEASE \$IDOT—ROAD PROJECTS \$OCE—ST BD ED \$SOS—ORAL READING PROGRAMS APPLE JUICE—PASTEURIZED LABEL CNTY CD—COOK CNTY SHERIFF BD CNTY CD—DIRECTOR—CORRECTIONS COMM COLL—JOB TRAINING PROGRAM CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—STALKING—HARASS—FAMILY DRYCLEANER ENV RESPONSE FUND	EP)
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 22 MCCARTHY, KEVIN,A. REPRESENTATIVE (37TH DIST. R \$DPH—ALZHEIMERS DISEASE	EP)
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 22 MCCARTHY, KEVIN,A. REPRESENTATIVE (37TH DIST. R \$DPH—ALZHEIMERS DISEASE	EP)
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 22 MCCARTHY, KEVIN,A. REPRESENTATIVE (37TH DIST. R \$DPH—ALZHEIMERS DISEASE	EP)
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 22 MCCARTHY, KEVIN,A. REPRESENTATIVE (37TH DIST. R \$DPH—ALZHEIMERS DISEASE \$IDOT—ROAD PROJECTS \$OCE—ST BD ED. \$SOS—ORAL READING PROGRAMS. APPLE JUICE—PASTEURIZED LABEL CNTY CD—COOK CNTY SHERIFF BD. CNTY CD—DIRECTOR—CORRECTIONS. COMM COLL—JOB TRAINING PROGRAM. CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—STALKING—HARASS—FAMILY DRYCLEANER ENV RESPONSE FUND ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE ELEC CD—VOTERS PAMPHLET ELECTRICITY LOWER RATE FEB 1 ETHICS—ELEC—CAMPAIGN LIMITS.	EP)
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 22 MCCARTHY, KEVIN,A. REPRESENTATIVE (37TH DIST. R \$DPH—ALZHEIMERS DISEASE	EP)
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 22 MCCARTHY, KEVIN,A. REPRESENTATIVE (37TH DIST. R \$DPH—ALZHEIMERS DISEASE \$IDOT—ROAD PROJECTS \$OCE—ST BD ED \$SOS—ORAL READING PROGRAMS APPLE JUICE—PASTEURIZED LABEL CNTY CD—COOK CNTY SHERIFF BD CNTY CD—DIRECTOR—CORRECTIONS COMM COLL—JOB TRAINING PROGRAM CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—STALKING—HARASS—FAMILY DRYCLEANER ENV RESPONSE FUND ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE ELEC CD—VOTERS PAMPHLET ELECTRICITY LOWER RATE FEB 1 ETHICS—ELEC—CAMPAIGN LIMITS FAIL TO PAY TX—DRIVERS LICENSE FULL FUNDING FOR EDUCATION ACT	EP)
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 22 MCCARTHY, KEVIN,A. REPRESENTATIVE (37TH DIST. R \$DPH—ALZHEIMERS DISEASE \$IDOT—ROAD PROJECTS \$OCE—ST BD ED \$SOS—ORAL READING PROGRAMS APPLE JUICE—PASTEURIZED LABEL CNTY CD—COOK CNTY SHERIFF BD CNTY CD—DIRECTOR—CORRECTIONS COMM COLL—JOB TRAINING PROGRAM CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—STALKING—HARASS—FAMILY DRYCLEANER ENV RESPONSE FUND ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE ELEC CD—VOTERS PAMPHLET ELECTRICITY LOWER RATE FEB 1 ETHICS—ELEC—CAMPAIGN LIMITS FAIL TO PAY TX—DRIVERS LICENSE FULL FUNDING FOR EDUCATION ACT. INC TX—EDUC EXPENSE—DEDUCT	EP)
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 22 MCCARTHY, KEVIN,A. REPRESENTATIVE (37TH DIST. R \$DPH—ALZHEIMERS DISEASE \$IDOT—ROAD PROJECTS \$OCE—ST BD ED. \$SOS—ORAL READING PROGRAMS. APPLE JUICE—PASTEURIZED LABEL CNTY CD—COOK CNTY SHERIFF BD. CNTY CD—DIRECTOR—CORRECTIONS. COMM COLL—JOB TRAINING PROGRAM. CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—STALKING—HARASS—FAMILY. DRYCLEANER ENV RESPONSE FUND. ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE ELEC CD—VOTERS PAMPHLET ELECTRICITY LOWER RATE FEB 1 ETHICS—ELEC—CAMPAIGN LIMITS. FAIL TO PAY TX—DRIVERS LICENSE. FULL FUNDING FOR EDUCATION ACT. INC TX—EDUC EXPENSE—DEDUCT. INC TX—EDUCATION EXPENSE CR. INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE	EP)
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 22 MCCARTHY, KEVIN,A. REPRESENTATIVE (37TH DIST. R \$DPH—ALZHEIMERS DISEASE \$IDOT—ROAD PROJECTS \$OCE—ST BD ED \$SOS—ORAL READING PROGRAMS APPLE JUICE—PASTEURIZED LABEL CNTY CD—COOK CNTY SHERIFF BD CNTY CD—DIRECTOR—CORRECTIONS COMM COLL—JOB TRAINING PROGRAM. CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—STALKING—HARASS—FAMILY DRYCLEANER ENV RESPONSE FUND ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE ELEC CD—VOTERS PAMPHLET ELECTRICITY LOWER RATE FEB 1 ETHICS—ELEC—CAMPAIGN LIMITS FAIL TO PAY TX—DRIVERS LICENSE FULL FUNDING FOR EDUCATION ACT. INC TX—EDUC EXPENSE—DEDUCT INC TX—EDUCATION EXPENSE CR	EP)
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 22 MCCARTHY, KEVIN,A. REPRESENTATIVE (37TH DIST. R \$DPH—ALZHEIMERS DISEASE	EP)
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 22 MCCARTHY, KEVIN,A. REPRESENTATIVE (37TH DIST. R \$DPH—ALZHEIMERS DISEASE \$IDOT—ROAD PROJECTS \$OCE—ST BD ED \$SOS—ORAL READING PROGRAMS APPLE JUICE—PASTEURIZED LABEL CNTY CD—COOK CNTY SHERIFF BD CNTY CD—DIRECTOR—CORRECTIONS COMM COLL—JOB TRAINING PROGRAM CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—STALKING—HARASS—FAMILY DRYCLEANER ENV RESPONSE FUND ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE ELEC CD—VOTERS PAMPHLET ELECTRICITY LOWER RATE FEB 1 ETHICS—ELEC—CAMPAIGN LIMITS FAIL TO PAY TX—DRIVERS LICENSE FULL FUNDING FOR EDUCATION ACT INC TX—EDUC EXPENSE—DEDUCT INC TX—EDUC ATION EXPENSE CR INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE INSUR—GASTROINTESTINAL TRTMT. LIQUOR CONTROL—DRAM SHOP INSUR PROP TX—SR CIT ASSES—62—CPI	EP)
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 22 MCCARTHY, KEVIN,A. REPRESENTATIVE (37TH DIST. R \$DPH—ALZHEIMERS DISEASE \$IDOT—ROAD PROJECTS \$OCE—ST BD ED \$SOS—ORAL READING PROGRAMS APPLE JUICE—PASTEURIZED LABEL CNTY CD—COOK CNTY SHERIFF BD CNTY CD—DIRECTOR—CORRECTIONS COMM COLL—JOB TRAINING PROGRAM. CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—STALKING—HARASS—FAMILY DRYCLEANER ENV RESPONSE FUND ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE ELEC CD—VOTERS PAMPHLET ELECTRICITY LOWER RATE FEB 1 ETHICS—ELEC—CAMPAIGN LIMITS FAIL TO PAY TX—DRIVERS LICENSE FULL FUNDING FOR EDUCATION ACT INC TX—EDUC EXPENSE—DEDUCT INC TX—EDUCATION EXPENSE CR INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE INSUR—GASTROINTESTINAL TRTMT LIQUOR CONTROL—DRAM SHOP INSUR PROP TX—SR CIT ASSES—62—CPI PROP TX—SR CIT ASSES—62—CPI	EP)
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 22 MCCARTHY, KEVIN,A. REPRESENTATIVE (37TH DIST. R \$DPH—ALZHEIMERS DISEASE \$IDOT—ROAD PROJECTS \$OCE—ST BD ED \$SOS—ORAL READING PROGRAMS APPLE JUICE—PASTEURIZED LABEL CNTY CD—COOK CNTY SHERIFF BD CNTY CD—DIRECTOR—CORRECTIONS COMM COLL—JOB TRAINING PROGRAM. CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—STALKING—HARASS—FAMILY DRYCLEANER ENV RESPONSE FUND ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE ELEC CD—VOTERS PAMPHLET ELECTRICITY LOWER RATE FEB 1 ETHICS—ELEC—CAMPAIGN LIMITS FAIL TO PAY TX—DRIVERS LICENSE FULL FUNDING FOR EDUCATION ACT INC TX—EDUC EXPENSE—DEDUCT INC TX—EDUC ATION EXPENSE CR INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE INSUR—GASTROINTESTINAL TRTMT LIQUOR CONTROL—DRAM SHOP INSUR PROP TX—SR CIT ASSES—62—CPI PROP TX—SR CIT EXEMPT—ILLNESS RVRBOAT—INCREASE WAGER TAX—EAF	EP)
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 23 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 22 MCCARTHY, KEVIN,A. REPRESENTATIVE (37TH DIST. R \$DPH—ALZHEIMERS DISEASE \$IDOT—ROAD PROJECTS \$OCE—ST BD ED. \$SOS—ORAL READING PROGRAMS. APPLE JUICE—PASTEURIZED LABEL CNTY CD—COOK CNTY SHERIFF BD. CNTY CD—DIRECTOR—CORRECTIONS. COMM COLL—JOB TRAINING PROGRAM. CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—STALKING—HARASS—FAMILY. DRYCLEANER ENV RESPONSE FUND. ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE ELEC CD—VOTERS PAMPHLET ELECTRICITY LOWER RATE FEB 1 ETHICS—ELEC—CAMPAIGN LIMITS. FAIL TO PAY TX—DRIVERS LICENSE. FULL FUNDING FOR EDUCATION ACT. INC TX—EDUC EXPENSE—DEDUCT. INC TX—EDUC ATION EXPENSE CR. INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE INSUR—GASTROINTESTINAL TRTMT. LIQUOR CONTROL—DRAM SHOP INSUR. PROP TX—SR CIT ASSES—62—CPI PROP TX—SR CIT EXEMPT—ILLNESS. RVRBOAT—INCREASE WAGER TAX—EAF. SCH CD—STATEWIDE TECHNOLOGY	EP)
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 80, 97, 222, 246, 278 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 3 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 22 MCCARTHY, KEVIN,A. REPRESENTATIVE (37TH DIST. R \$DPH—ALZHEIMERS DISEASE \$IDOT—ROAD PROJECTS \$OCE—ST BD ED \$SOS—ORAL READING PROGRAMS APPLE JUICE—PASTEURIZED LABEL CNTY CD—COOK CNTY SHERIFF BD CNTY CD—DIRECTOR—CORRECTIONS COMM COLL—JOB TRAINING PROGRAM. CONTRLLED SUBSTNCE—AMPHETAMINE CRIM CD—STALKING—HARASS—FAMILY DRYCLEANER ENV RESPONSE FUND ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE ELEC CD—VOTERS PAMPHLET ELECTRICITY LOWER RATE FEB 1 ETHICS—ELEC—CAMPAIGN LIMITS FAIL TO PAY TX—DRIVERS LICENSE FULL FUNDING FOR EDUCATION ACT INC TX—EDUC EXPENSE—DEDUCT INC TX—EDUC ATION EXPENSE CR INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE INSUR—GASTROINTESTINAL TRTMT LIQUOR CONTROL—DRAM SHOP INSUR PROP TX—SR CIT ASSES—62—CPI PROP TX—SR CIT EXEMPT—ILLNESS RVRBOAT—INCREASE WAGER TAX—EAF	EP)

WCCARIBI, REVINA. REPRESENTATIVE (5/1H DIST. RE	
SOLID WASTE—ST BLDG—ALUM CAN	HB-1443
SOLID WST-GLASS RECYCL STUDY	HR-0772
OT ETHICO CONTRACTO FIGURE	IID 0202
ST ETHICS—CONTRACTS—FISCAL	нв-0292
STATE FINANCE—ROAD FUND	HB-0331
TOXIC AIR CONTAMINANTS—FEE	HP 2166
TOXIC AIR CONTAMINANTS—FEE	11 B -2100
UNBLEACHED PAPER - STATE PURCHAS	HB-0823
VEH CD-BUSDRIVER-ALCOHOL LEV	HR-1675
WATER USE—SOIL DIST—RESTRICT	UD 2017
WATER USE—SUIL DIST—RESTRICT	ПБ~2017
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	D BY MCCARTHY
HOUSE BILL: 21, 47, 64, 73, 76, 88, 94, 140, 149, 152, 162	230 238 241 273 460
500 544 744 004 104 1050 1714 1023 1325 102	, 230, 230, 211, 273, 10 <i>2</i> ,
509, 547, 617, 807, 1074, 1076, 1558, 1614, 1922, 2125, 22	44
SENATE BILL: 8, 36, 69, 86, 196, 214, 225, 226, 558, 715, 1	121 ⁻
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 44, 96, 168, 169, 182, 196, 277	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 15	
MCGUIRE, JOHN C. REPRESENTATIVE (86TH DIST. DEM)	
\$CDB—CORRECTIONS PROJECTS	UD 0070
SCDB—CORRECTIONS PROJECTS	ПБ- 00/9
AFDC—HOME VISITS—ELIGIBILITY	НВ-0953
AGING-HOME REPAIR GRANTS	HR-1086
CDIM CD 8-CD CODD 10T DECDEE MID	IID 2206
CRIM CD&CD CORR – 1ST DEGREE MUR	
CRIM PRO—EVIDENC PRIOR CONVCTN	HB-1029
CT CLERKS—CHILDS WAITING ROOM	
CI CEERRO—CHIEDS WAITING ROOM	IID-0043
DAGE—VENDORS—ATTENDANTS—RATESDAGING—PREVENTIVE SERVICE—TECH	HB-1780
DAGING—PREVENTIVE SERVICE—TECH	HB-1614
DENTAL HYGIENIST—SENIOR CARE	ПВ 2275
DPA—DAGE—AVOID NURSG HOME	HB-1844
DRUG-FREE WORKPLACE PROGRAM	HR-2034
ELECTN CD & SCH CD—GEN PRIMARY	IID 0500
ELECTN CD & SCH CD—GEN PRIMART	пь- 0309
GEN OB BONDS—SCHOOL CONSTRUCTN	HB-0956
HOME-DELIVERED MEALS	HR-1227
HWY CD-LAND USE ASSUMPTION	IID 0222
INS VEHICLE—COMPREHENSIVE	НВ-2273
INS VEHICLE—COMPREHENSIVEINS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST	HB-2273 HB-0919
INS VEHICLE—COMPREHENSIVEINS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST	HB-2273 HB-0919 HB-1003
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALISTMUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR	HB-0919 HB-1093
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALISTMUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YROCC & USE TX—TECHNOLOGY EOUIP	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALISTMUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YROCC & USE TX—TECHNOLOGY EOUIP	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALISTMUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YROCC & USE TX—TECHNOLOGY EOUIP	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR OCC & USE TX—TECHNOLOGY EQUIP PEN CD—ELECTED TRUSTEES PEN CD—FLAT RATE FORMULA ETC	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0846 HB-0827
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0846 HB-0827 HB-0151
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0846 HB-0151 HB-0724
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0846 HB-0151 HB-0724
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0846 HB-0151 HB-0724
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0846 HB-0151 HB-0724 HB-0989 HB-2274
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR OCC & USE TX—TECHNOLOGY EQUIP PEN CD—ELECTED TRUSTEES PEN CD—FLAT RATE FORMULA ETC PEN CD—IMRF—CORRECTIONS SLEP PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY RADIATION PROTECTION—LICENSE REVOLVE CRDT NO BALANCE—NO FEE RIVERBOAT GAMBLING—TAXES	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0846 HB-0151 HB-0724 HB-0989 HB-2274 HB-0117
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR OCC & USE TX—TECHNOLOGY EQUIP PEN CD—ELECTED TRUSTEES PEN CD—FLAT RATE FORMULA ETC PEN CD—IMRF—CORRECTIONS SLEP PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY RADIATION PROTECTION—LICENSE REVOLVE CRDT NO BALANCE—NO FEE RIVERBOAT GAMBLING—TAXES	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0846 HB-0151 HB-0724 HB-0989 HB-2274 HB-0117
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0827 HB-0151 HB-0724 HB-0989 HB-0117 HB-1005
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0846 HB-0827 HB-0151 HB-0724 HB-0989 HB-2274 HB-1117 HB-1005 HB-0082
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0846 HB-0151 HB-0724 HB-0989 HB-2274 HB-1117 HB-1005 HB-0082 HB-1778
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0827 HB-0151 HB-0724 HB-0989 HB-0117 HB-1005 HB-0082 HB-0076
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0827 HB-0151 HB-0724 HB-0989 HB-0117 HB-1005 HB-0082 HB-0076
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0564 HB-0827 HB-0151 HB-0724 HB-0724 HB-0117 HB-1017 HB-1005 HB-0082 HB-0076 HB-0564
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0846 HB-0827 HB-0151 HB-0724 HB-0989 HB-2274 HB-1005 HB-1005 HB-1078
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0846 HB-0827 HB-0151 HB-0724 HB-0989 HB-2274 HB-0117 HB-1005 HB-1078 HB-076 HB-0564 HB-078 HB-078
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0846 HB-0827 HB-0151 HB-0724 HB-0989 HB-2274 HB-0117 HB-1005 HB-1078 HB-076 HB-0564 HB-078 HB-078
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0846 HB-0827 HB-0151 HB-0724 HB-0989 HB-0117 HB-1005 HB-1005 HB-0076 HB-076 HB-078 HB-078 HB-2269 HB-1818
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0846 HB-0827 HB-0151 HB-0724 HB-0174 HB-0989 HB-0117 HB-1005 HB-0082 HB-1778 HB-0076 HB-0564 HB-078 HB-0269 HB-1818 HB-1475
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0846 HB-0827 HB-0151 HB-0724 HB-0174 HB-0989 HB-1075 HB-1076 HB-0076 HB-078 HB-078 HB-1818 HB-1475 HB-2083
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0846 HB-0827 HB-0151 HB-0724 HB-0174 HB-0989 HB-1075 HB-1076 HB-0076 HB-078 HB-078 HB-1818 HB-1475 HB-2083
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0846 HB-0827 HB-0151 HB-0724 HB-0174 HB-0174 HB-0177 HB-1075 HB-1075 HB-1076 HB-0076 HB-076 HB-078 HB-2083 HB-1475 HB-2083 HB-2083 HB-2083 HB-2083 HB-2083 HB-2083
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR OCC & USE TX—TECHNOLOGY EQUIP PEN CD—ELECTED TRUSTEES PEN CD—FLAT RATE FORMULA ETC PEN CD—IMRF—CORRECTIONS SLEP PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY RADIATION PROTECTION—LICENSE REVOLVE CRDT NO BALANCE—NO FEE RIVERBOAT GAMBLING—TAXES SCH CD—BOUNDARY CHANGES SCH CD—IRISH FAMINE STUDY SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN ST GIFT BAN ACT TWP CD—PRIMARY HEALTH CARE VEH CD—HANDICAP PARKING VIOL WAGE PAYMENT—PROHIBIT CURRENCY WORKERS COMP—ST COMP INS FUND WORKPLACE SAFETY COMMITTEE ACT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 47, 58, 62, 64, 91, 94, 100, 111, 127, 146, 145	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0846 HB-0827 HB-0151 HB-0724 HB-0989 HB-0724 HB-0117 HB-1005 HB-1005 HB-0076 HB-076 HB-078 HB-078 HB-1818 HB-1818 HB-1475 HB-2083 BW MCGUIRE 9, 159, 161, 163, 180, 184
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR OCC & USE TX—TECHNOLOGY EQUIP PEN CD—ELECTED TRUSTEES PEN CD—FLAT RATE FORMULA ETC PEN CD—IMRF—CORRECTIONS SLEP PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY RADIATION PROTECTION—LICENSE REVOLVE CRDT NO BALANCE—NO FEE RIVERBOAT GAMBLING—TAXES SCH CD—BOUNDARY CHANGES SCH CD—IRISH FAMINE STUDY SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN ST GIFT BAN ACT TWP CD—PRIMARY HEALTH CARE VEH CD—HANDICAP PARKING VIOL WAGE PAYMENT—PROHIBIT CURRENCY WORKERS COMP—ST COMP INS FUND WORKPLACE SAFETY COMMITTEE ACT WORKPLACE SAFETY COMMITTEE ACT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 47, 58, 62, 64, 91, 94, 100, 111, 127, 146, 14-206, 233, 241, 314, 317, 381, 392, 492, 504, 735, 861, 144.	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0846 HB-0827 HB-0151 HB-0724 HB-0989 HB-0724 HB-0117 HB-1005 HB-1005 HB-0076 HB-076 HB-078 HB-078 HB-1818 HB-1818 HB-1475 HB-2083 BW MCGUIRE 9, 159, 161, 163, 180, 184
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0846 HB-0827 HB-0151 HB-0724 HB-0989 HB-0724 HB-0117 HB-1005 HB-1005 HB-0076 HB-076 HB-078 HB-078 HB-1818 HB-1818 HB-1475 HB-2083 BW MCGUIRE 9, 159, 161, 163, 180, 184
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0846 HB-0827 HB-0151 HB-0724 HB-0989 HB-0724 HB-0117 HB-1005 HB-1005 HB-0076 HB-076 HB-078 HB-078 HB-1818 HB-1818 HB-1475 HB-2083 BW MCGUIRE 9, 159, 161, 163, 180, 184
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR OCC & USE TX—TECHNOLOGY EQUIP PEN CD—ELECTED TRUSTEES PEN CD—FLAT RATE FORMULA ETC PEN CD—IMRF—CORRECTIONS SLEP PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY RADIATION PROTECTION—LICENSE REVOLVE CRDT NO BALANCE—NO FEE RIVERBOAT GAMBLING—TAXES SCH CD—BOUNDARY CHANGES SCH CD—BOUNDARY CHANGES SCH CD—RISH FAMINE STUDY SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN ST GIFT BAN ACT TWP CD—PRIMARY HEALTH CARE VEH CD—HANDICAP PARKING VIOL WAGE PAYMENT—PROHIBIT CURRENCY WORKERS COMP—ST COMP INS FUND WORKPLACE SAFETY COMMITTEE ACT WORKPLACE SAFETY COMMITTEE ACT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 47, 58, 62, 64, 91, 94, 100, 111, 127, 146, 144. 206, 233, 241, 314, 317, 381, 392, 492, 504, 735, 861, 144. 2323, 2324, 2325, 2337, 2342, 2353, 2455 SENATE BILL: 35, 77, 194, 225, 233, 599, 697, 713, 1084	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0846 HB-0827 HB-0151 HB-0724 HB-0989 HB-0724 HB-0117 HB-1005 HB-1005 HB-0076 HB-076 HB-078 HB-078 HB-1818 HB-1818 HB-1475 HB-2083 BW MCGUIRE 9, 159, 161, 163, 180, 184
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0846 HB-0827 HB-0151 HB-0724 HB-0989 HB-0724 HB-0117 HB-1005 HB-1005 HB-0076 HB-076 HB-078 HB-078 HB-1818 HB-1818 HB-1475 HB-2083 BW MCGUIRE 9, 159, 161, 163, 180, 184
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR OCC & USE TX—TECHNOLOGY EQUIP PEN CD—ELECTED TRUSTEES PEN CD—FLAT RATE FORMULA ETC PEN CD—IMRF—CORRECTIONS SLEP PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY RADIATION PROTECTION—LICENSE REVOLVE CRDT NO BALANCE—NO FEE RIVERBOAT GAMBLING—TAXES SCH CD—BOUNDARY CHANGES SCH CD—IRISH FAMINE STUDY SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN ST GIFT BAN ACT TWP CD—PRIMARY HEALTH CARE VEH CD—HANDICAP PARKING VIOL WAGE PAYMENT—PROHIBIT CURRENCY WORKERS COMP—ST COMP INS FUND WORKPLACE SAFETY COMMITTEE ACT WORKPLACE SAFETY COMMITTEE ACT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 47, 58, 62, 64, 91, 94, 100, 111, 127, 146, 14-2323, 2324, 2325, 2337, 2342, 2353, 2455 SENATE BILL: 35, 77, 194, 225, 233, 599, 697, 713, 1084 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 13, 17, 31, 61	HB-0919 HB-1093 HB-0599 HB-0846 HB-0827 HB-0151 HB-0724 HB-0989 HB-0724 HB-0117 HB-1005 HB-1005 HB-0076 HB-076 HB-078 HB-078 HB-1818 HB-1818 HB-1475 HB-2083 BW MCGUIRE 9, 159, 161, 163, 180, 184
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST	
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR OCC & USE TX—TECHNOLOGY EQUIP PEN CD—ELECTED TRUSTEES PEN CD—FLAT RATE FORMULA ETC PEN CD—IMRF—CORRECTIONS SLEP PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY RADIATION PROTECTION—LICENSE REVOLVE CRDT NO BALANCE—NO FEE RIVERBOAT GAMBLING—TAXES SCH CD—BOUNDARY CHANGES SCH CD—IRISH FAMINE STUDY SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN ST GIFT BAN ACT TWP CD—PRIMARY HEALTH CARE VEH CD—HANDICAP PARKING VIOL WAGE PAYMENT—PROHIBIT CURRENCY WORKERS COMP—ST COMP INS FUND WORKPLACE SAFETY COMMITTEE ACT WORKPLACE SAFETY COMMITTEE ACT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 47, 58, 62, 64, 91, 94, 100, 111, 127, 146, 144, 206, 233, 241, 314, 317, 381, 392, 492, 504, 735, 861, 144, 2323, 2324, 2325, 2337, 2342, 2353, 2455 SENATE BILL: 35, 77, 194, 225, 233, 599, 697, 713, 1084 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 13, 17, 31, 61 MCKEON, LARRY REPRESENTATIVE (34TH DIST. DEM) \$DPH—AIDS DRUG REIMBURSE	
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR OCC & USE TX—TECHNOLOGY EQUIP PEN CD—ELECTED TRUSTEES PEN CD—FLAT RATE FORMULA ETC PEN CD—IMRF—CORRECTIONS SLEP PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY RADIATION PROTECTION—LICENSE REVOLVE CRDT NO BALANCE—NO FEE RIVERBOAT GAMBLING—TAXES SCH CD—BOUNDARY CHANGES SCH CD—IRISH FAMINE STUDY SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN ST GIFT BAN ACT TWP CD—PRIMARY HEALTH CARE VEH CD—HANDICAP PARKING VIOL WAGE PAYMENT—PROHIBIT CURRENCY WORKERS COMP—ST COMP INS FUND WORKPLACE SAFETY COMMITTEE ACT WORKPLACE SAFETY COMMITTEE ACT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 47, 58, 62, 64, 91, 94, 100, 111, 127, 146, 144, 206, 233, 241, 314, 317, 381, 392, 492, 504, 735, 861, 144, 2323, 2324, 2325, 2337, 2342, 2353, 2455 SENATE BILL: 35, 77, 194, 225, 233, 599, 697, 713, 1084 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 13, 17, 31, 61 MCKEON, LARRY REPRESENTATIVE (34TH DIST. DEM) \$DPH—AIDS DRUG REIMBURSE	
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR OCC & USE TX—TECHNOLOGY EQUIP PEN CD—ELECTED TRUSTEES PEN CD—FLAT RATE FORMULA ETC PEN CD—IMRF—CORRECTIONS SLEP PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY RADIATION PROTECTION—LICENSE REVOLVE CRDT NO BALANCE—NO FEE RIVERBOAT GAMBLING—TAXES SCH CD—BOUNDARY CHANGES SCH CD—IRISH FAMINE STUDY SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN ST GIFT BAN ACT TWP CD—PRIMARY HEALTH CARE VEH CD—HANDICAP PARKING VIOL WAGE PAYMENT—PROHIBIT CURRENCY WORKERS COMP—ST COMP INS FUND WORKPLACE SAFETY COMMITTEE ACT WORKPLACE SAFETY COMMITTEE ACT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 47, 58, 62, 64, 91, 94, 100, 111, 127, 146, 144. 206, 233, 241, 314, 317, 381, 392, 492, 504, 735, 861, 144. 2323, 2324, 2325, 2337, 2342, 2353, 2455 SENATE BILL: 35, 77, 194, 225, 233, 599, 697, 713, 1084 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 13, 17, 31, 61 MCKEON, LARRY REPRESENTATIVE (34TH DIST. DEM) \$DPH—AIDS DRUG REIMBURSE \$HUMAN—SVC—MENTAL ILL SUPPORT	
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR OCC & USE TX—TECHNOLOGY EQUIP PEN CD—ELECTED TRUSTEES PEN CD—FLAT RATE FORMULA ETC PEN CD—IMRF—CORRECTIONS SLEP PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY RADIATION PROTECTION—LICENSE REVOLVE CRDT NO BALANCE—NO FEE RIVERBOAT GAMBLING—TAXES SCH CD—BOUNDARY CHANGES SCH CD—IRISH FAMINE STUDY ST GIFT BAN ACT TWP CD—PRIMARY HEALTH CARE VEH CD—HANDICAP PARKING VIOL WAGE PAYMENT—PROHIBIT CURRENCY WORKERS COMP—ST COMP INS FUND WORKPLACE SAFETY COMMITTEE ACT WORKPLACE SAFETY COMMITTEE ACT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 47, 58, 62, 64, 91, 94, 100, 111, 127, 146, 144, 2323, 2324, 2325, 2337, 2342, 2353, 2455 SENATE BILL: 35, 77, 194, 225, 2335, 9697, 713, 1084 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 13, 17, 31, 61 MCKEON, LARRY REPRESENTATIVE (34TH DIST. DEM) \$DPH—AIDS DRUG REIMBURSE \$HUMAN—SVC—MENTAL ILL SUPPORT \$SUPP—DOT—RTA—FARE SUBSIDIES	
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR OCC & USE TX—TECHNOLOGY EQUIP PEN CD—ELECTED TRUSTEES PEN CD—FLAT RATE FORMULA ETC PEN CD—IMRF—CORRECTIONS SLEP PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY RADIATION PROTECTION—LICENSE REVOLVE CRDT NO BALANCE—NO FEE RIVERBOAT GAMBLING—TAXES SCH CD—BOUNDARY CHANGES SCH CD—IRISH FAMINE STUDY SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN ST GIFT BAN ACT TWP CD—PRIMARY HEALTH CARE VEH CD—HANDICAP PARKING VIOL WAGE PAYMENT—PROHIBIT CURRENCY WORKERS COMP—ST COMP INS FUND WORKPLACE SAFETY COMMITTEE ACT WORKPLACE SAFETY COMMITTEE ACT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 47, 58, 62, 64, 91, 94, 100, 111, 127, 146, 14-2323, 2324, 2325, 2337, 2342, 2353, 2455 SENATE BILL: 35, 77, 194, 225, 233, 599, 697, 713, 1084 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 13, 17, 31, 61 MCKEON, LARRY REPRESENTATIVE (34TH DIST. DEM) \$DPH—AIDS DRUG REIMBURSE \$HUMAN—SVC—MENTAL ILL SUPPORT \$SUPP—DOT—RTA—FARE SUBSIDIES ABORTION LAW—POSTING OBJECTION	
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR OCC & USE TX—TECHNOLOGY EQUIP PEN CD—ELECTED TRUSTEES PEN CD—FLAT RATE FORMULA ETC PEN CD—IMRF—CORRECTIONS SLEP PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY RADIATION PROTECTION—LICENSE REVOLVE CRDT NO BALANCE—NO FEE RIVERBOAT GAMBLING—TAXES SCH CD—BOUNDARY CHANGES SCH CD—IRISH FAMINE STUDY SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN ST GIFT BAN ACT TWP CD—PRIMARY HEALTH CARE VEH CD—HANDICAP PARKING VIOL WAGE PAYMENT—PROHIBIT CURRENCY WORKERS COMP—ST COMP INS FUND WORKPLACE SAFETY COMMITTEE ACT WORKPLACE SAFETY COMMITTEE ACT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 47, 58, 62, 64, 91, 94, 100, 111, 127, 146, 14-2323, 2324, 2325, 2337, 2342, 2353, 2455 SENATE BILL: 35, 77, 194, 225, 233, 599, 697, 713, 1084 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 13, 17, 31, 61 MCKEON, LARRY REPRESENTATIVE (34TH DIST. DEM) \$DPH—AIDS DRUG REIMBURSE \$HUMAN—SVC—MENTAL ILL SUPPORT \$SUPP—DOT—RTA—FARE SUBSIDIES ABORTION LAW—POSTING OBJECTION	
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR OCC & USE TX—TECHNOLOGY EQUIP PEN CD—ELECTED TRUSTEES PEN CD—ELAT RATE FORMULA ETC PEN CD—IMRF—CORRECTIONS SLEP PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY RADIATION PROTECTION—LICENSE REVOLVE CRDT NO BALANCE—NO FEE RIVERBOAT GAMBLING—TAXES SCH CD—BOUNDARY CHANGES SCH CD—IRISH FAMINE STUDY SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN ST GIFT BAN ACT TWP CD—PRIMARY HEALTH CARE VEH CD—HANDICAP PARKING VIOL WAGE PAYMENT—PROHIBIT CURRENCY WORKERS COMP—ST COMP INS FUND WORKPLACE SAFETY COMMITTEE ACT WORKPLACE SAFETY COMMITTEE ACT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 47, 58, 62, 64, 91, 94, 100, 111, 127, 146, 144 206, 233, 241, 314, 317, 381, 392, 492, 504, 735, 861, 144 2323, 2324, 2325, 2337, 2342, 2353, 2455 SENATE BILL: 35, 77, 194, 225, 233, 599, 697, 713, 1084 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 13, 17, 31, 61 MCKEON, LARRY REPRESENTATIVE (34TH DIST. DEM) \$DPH—AIDS DRUG REIMBURSE \$HUMAN—SVC—MENTAL ILL SUPPORT \$SUPP—DOT—RTA—FARE SUBSIDIES ABORTION LAW—POSTING OBJECTION ABORTION—PUBLIC FUNDING	
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR OCC & USE TX—TECHNOLOGY EQUIP PEN CD—ELECTED TRUSTEES PEN CD—FLAT RATE FORMULA ETC PEN CD—IMRF—CORRECTIONS SLEP PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY RADIATION PROTECTION—LICENSE REVOLVE CRDT NO BALANCE—NO FEE RIVERBOAT GAMBLING—TAXES SCH CD—BOUNDARY CHANGES SCH CD—IRISH FAMINE STUDY SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN ST GIFT BAN ACT TWP CD—PRIMARY HEALTH CARE VEH CD—HANDICAP PARKING VIOL WAGE PAYMENT—PROHIBIT CURRENCY WORKERS COMP—ST COMP INS FUND WORKPLACE SAFETY COMMITTEE ACT WORKPLACE SAFETY COMMITTEE ACT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 47, 58, 62, 64, 91, 94, 100, 111, 127, 146, 144, 206, 233, 241, 314, 317, 381, 392, 492, 504, 735, 861, 144, 2323, 2324, 2325, 2337, 2342, 2353, 2455 SENATE BILL: 35, 77, 194, 225, 233, 599, 697, 713, 1084 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 13, 17, 31, 61 MCKEON, LARRY REPRESENTATIVE (34TH DIST. DEM) \$DPH—AIDS DRUG REIMBURSE \$HUMAN—SVC—MENTAL ILL SUPPORT \$SUPP—DOT—RTA—FARE SUBSIDIES ABORTION LAW—POSTING OBJECTION ABORTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION	
INS—DISABILITY—SPECIALIST MUN CD UTILITY TX EXEMPT 65 YR OCC & USE TX—TECHNOLOGY EQUIP PEN CD—ELECTED TRUSTEES PEN CD—ELAT RATE FORMULA ETC PEN CD—IMRF—CORRECTIONS SLEP PREVAILING WAGE—PUBLIC UTILITY RADIATION PROTECTION—LICENSE REVOLVE CRDT NO BALANCE—NO FEE RIVERBOAT GAMBLING—TAXES SCH CD—BOUNDARY CHANGES SCH CD—IRISH FAMINE STUDY SCHCD—REPEAL NONCOTERM ANNEXTN ST GIFT BAN ACT TWP CD—PRIMARY HEALTH CARE VEH CD—HANDICAP PARKING VIOL WAGE PAYMENT—PROHIBIT CURRENCY WORKERS COMP—ST COMP INS FUND WORKPLACE SAFETY COMMITTEE ACT WORKPLACE SAFETY COMMITTEE ACT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 47, 58, 62, 64, 91, 94, 100, 111, 127, 146, 144 206, 233, 241, 314, 317, 381, 392, 492, 504, 735, 861, 144 2323, 2324, 2325, 2337, 2342, 2353, 2455 SENATE BILL: 35, 77, 194, 225, 233, 599, 697, 713, 1084 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 13, 17, 31, 61 MCKEON, LARRY REPRESENTATIVE (34TH DIST. DEM) \$DPH—AIDS DRUG REIMBURSE \$HUMAN—SVC—MENTAL ILL SUPPORT \$SUPP—DOT—RTA—FARE SUBSIDIES ABORTION LAW—POSTING OBJECTION ABORTION—PUBLIC FUNDING	

MUKEUN, LARRI REPRESENTATIVE (341H DIST. DEM)—C	oni.
CD CORR—PILOT PROGRM—JUVENILE	НВ-0723
CLINICAL SOC WORK—SUNSET	HB-0427
CONSUMER - ACTION FOR DAMAGES	HB-0523
CRIM CD-AGGRVTD DSCHRG-FIREARM	HB-2469
CRIM CD—CONCEALMENT—TECHNICAL	HB-1407
CRIM CD—CONCEREMENT—TECHNICAE	UD 1670
CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING	HD -1070
CRIM PRO—EVIDENC PRIOR CONVCTN	НВ-1029
DAGE-HOME-COMMUNITY BASED CARE	НВ-1298
DCCA-COMMY GROUPS-GRANT-TEC	НВ-1646
DCCA-GRANTS-TECH	HB-1574
DCCA-GRANTS-TECH	HR-1575
DCCA-MUNICIPAL WASTE GRANTS	HR_0004
DHS—CARE WORKERS—WAGE INCREASE	IID-0074
DHS—CARE WORKERS—WAGE INCREASE	пр-0308
DHS-CARE WORKERS-WAGE INCREASE	НВ-0649
DOM VIOLENCE-ADDRESS CONFID	НВ-1329
DOMESTC VIOLNCE—EMERGNCY ORDER	HB-1589
DOMESTIC VIOLENCE—FIREARM	HB-2153
ED LAB RELA—BARGAINING SUBJECT	HB-0807
ELEC CD—NOTICE—EXAMINE REPORTS	
ENDOCRINOLOGY SERVICE—AVAILABL	НВ-0188
EVICTION—DRUG RELATD—PROCEDURE	
FREEDOM OF CHOICE—PREGNCY TERM	HB-0319
GOVERNMENT ETHICS—TECHNICAL	HB-2340
HEALTH BENEFIT DENIAL NOTICES	HR_0535
HEALTHCARE WORKER BKGRD CHK	IID 1701
HEALTHY START PROGRAM ACT	нв-0230
HLTH CARE PURCHASE GROUP ACT	НВ-1311
HLTH CARE SURROGATE—DOM PARTNR	HB-1143
HUMAN RTS-SEXUAL ORIENTATION	HB-1241
HUMAN SERV—ASSESS FACILITIES	HR-2329
HYPO SYRINGES—NEEDLE EXCHANGE	HB-0686
INC TX-CR-DEPENDENT CARE	пр-0141
INS CHILD HLTH SUPERVISION	НВ-0705
INS LICENSED PROF COUNSELOR	HB-0161
INS PREEXISTING CONDITIONS	HB-1312
INSURANCE COVER CONTRACEPTIVES	HB-0443
JOB TRAINING—ECONOMIC DEV DEMO	
ILIU CT EVIDENCE TECHNICAL	HD 1000
JUV CT-EVIDENCE-TECHNICAL	
LEGALIZE ASSISTED SUICIDE	HB-0691
MARRIAGE—REPEAL SAME—SEX BAN	
MED PRAC-PUB DISCLOSURE	HB-0073
MEDICAID—TBI WAIVER REQUEST	HB-1279
MHDD CD—EXAMINER—COUNSELOR	HR-0505
MHDD—TRANSITIONAL PROGRAM—TECH	TID 1905
MHDD—I KANSII IONAL PROGRAM—I ECH	нь-1805
MUNI CD-TOBACCO SALES REGULATN	HB-0207
NEIGHBORHOOD ASSISTANCE PROG	НВ-2082
NURSING HOMES—INSPECTR GENERAL	HB-0099
PUB AID—DIRECTORY—NEW HIRES	
SCH CD—GENDER EQUITY—TEACHERS	HR-0116
SCH CD—SCHOOL COUNSELORS	UP 0150
SENIOR HLTH INS COMMISSION	НВ-0048
SEX EXPLOITATION BY HEALTH PRO	HB-1184
TRUTH IN BUDGETING NOTE ACT	HB-0093
VEH CD-DISAB PARK DEVICE-FRAUD	HB-0149
VENDORS RATES—ATTENDANTS WAGES	HR-1783
WELFARE—EMPLOYMENT PLAN	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOREI	11D"2001
HOUSE BILL: 61, 74, 106, 111, 135, 233, 381, 571, 626, 651,	052, 072, 081, 735, 861
908, 1076, 1077, 1078, 1079, 1131, 1194, 1200, 1228, 1347,	, <i>1533, 1780, 1784, 1809</i>
<i>1828, 2225, 2400, 2433</i>	
SENATE BILL: 9, 13, 20, 25, 35, 36, 63, 73, 109, 164, 171, 194	1, 301, 404, 423, 506, 574
663, 738, 837, 909, 951, 1039, 1076, 1105	,
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 29, 75, 77, 78, 166, 167, 192, 199	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 26, 27	
MEYER, JAMES H. REPRESENTATIVE (82ND DIST. REP)	
\$GRANT—DCCA—PROMOTE CANAL	HR-2014

MEYER, JAMES H. REPRESENTATIVE (82ND DIST, REP)	Cont.
\$VETERANS AFFAIRS—TECHNICAL	HB-1226
ATT GEN-MISSING CHILD-INTERNET	НВ-2505
CRIM CD—FIREARMS—POLICE	HB-1208
CRIM CD—PUBLIC NUISANCE	HB-1209
CRIME VICTIMS RTS—NOTICE	HR-2134
CRIMINAL JUSTICE—GANG CENSUS	HB-0193
DVET—KOREAN WAR MEMORIAL FIIND	HR-1225
DVET-RULES-TECHNICAL.	HR-1224
EMS—FREESTANDING EMERG CENTER	HR-1344
MIL CD—FUNDS—LINCOLN CHALLENGE	UD 2222
NURSE HOME FACIL—VETERANS HOME	UD 2223
PARENT TCHR ORG—REGISTRATIONS	IID 1211
DEN CD WODKEDS COMP & OCC DIS	ПВ-1211
PEN CD—WORKERS COMP & OCC DIS	HB-0/18
PERSONNEL CD—VETERAN STATUS	HB-0031
RET OCC TX—MUNI—TXPYR INFO	НВ-0737
SCH CD—GIANT STEPS PROGRAM	HB-1 199
SEXUAL ASSAULT EVIDENCE	HB-2135
SEXUAL ASSAULT EVIDENCESOLIC FOR CHARITY—EXEMPTION	HB-0887
VEH CD—GOLD STAR PLATE—SIBLING	HB-1210
VEH CD—REVOKE LICENSE—GANG	HB-1207
VEH CD—ROAD RAGEVET—GRANTS—MED COSTS—BENEFIT	HR-2509
VET—GRANTS—MED COSTS—RENEEIT	HR-2225
911—FALSE REPORT—JUVENILE CRT	HR_0172
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	
HOUSE BILL: 143, 425, 908, 1266, 1347, 1526, 2122	DDIMETER
SENATE BILL: 74, 75, 235, 465, 709, 818, 1038, 1074, 1097	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 112	
HOUSE RESULUTION: 112	
MITCHELL, GERALD REPRESENTATIVE (73RD DIST. REP)	
\$DPH—OSTEOPOROSIS PROGRAM	HR_1221
CD CORR—EXTENDED TERM	
CLIN PSYCH—HYPNOSIS DEFIN	HD 1664
COMMUNITY COLLEGE HEALTH INSUR	11D-1004
CRIM CD&CD CORR—CHLD SX OFFNDR	IID 20/08
CDIM CD TRECDARC	HB-2062
CRIM CD—TRESPASSCUSTODY—REMOVAL OVER 100 MILES	HB-13/3
DCCA ETHANOL DEGRADOURILES	HB-2491
DCCA—ETHANOL RESEARCH PLNT—BD	НВ-2216
HGH ED-MERIT SCHOLARSHIP-90TH	НВ-1323
HOMEOWNER INS-NO DISCRM-ABUSE	НВ-2508
HYPNOTHERPIST LIC ACT	НВ-1663
PEN CD—DNST TEACH—EXPAND BOARD	НВ-2328
PEN CD—ONE—TIME INCREASES	НВ-2337
PROP TX—SENIOR CITIZEN ASSESS	HB-0167
PROPERTY—GOVT TAKING—LOW VALUE	HB-0212
SCH CD—SPEC ED—TECHNICAL	HB-1526
SCHCD—TECHNOL—INTERGOV AGRMNT	HB-1112
ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER	HB-0347
VEH CD—SILVER STAR PLATE	HR-1105
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	D BY MITCHELL
HOUSE BILL: 265, 811, 898, 1062, 1327, 1525, 1817, 2235,	2334
SENATE BILL: 31, 66, 69, 123, 490, 558, 560, 561, 599, 827,	1072
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 91, 205	10.72
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24	
MOFFITT, DONALD L. REPRESENTATIVE (94TH DIST. REI	?)
MOFFITT, DONALD L. REPRESENTATIVE (94TH DIST. REI CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEES	P) HB-2398
CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEESCEMETERY CARE—DEFINE CARE—LIC	HB-2398 HB-2435
CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEESCEMETERY CARE—DEFINE CARE—LICCLIN PSYCH—HYPNOSIS DEFIN	HB-2398 HB-2435 HB-1664
CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEESCEMETERY CARE—DEFINE CARE—LICCLIN PSYCH—HYPNOSIS DEFINFIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REOMT	HB-2398 HB-2435 HB-1664 HB-0896
CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEES. CEMETERY CARE—DEFINE CARE—LIC	HB-2398 HB-2435 HB-1664 HB-0896
CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEES	HB-2398 HB-2435 HB-1664 HB-0896 HB-0467
CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEES	HB-2398 HB-2435 HB-1664 HB-0896 HB-0008 HB-0467
CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEES	HB-2398 HB-2435 HB-1664 HB-0896 HB-0008 HB-0467 HB-1116
CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEES	HB-2398 HB-2435 HB-1664 HB-0896 HB-0467 HB-1116 HB-0388 HB-1179
CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEES	HB-2398 HB-2435 HB-1664 HB-0896 HB-0467 HB-1116 HB-0388 HB-1179
CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEES CEMETERY CARE—DEFINE CARE—LIC CLIN PSYCH—HYPNOSIS DEFIN. FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMT GENETIC INFORMATION PRIVACY AC HGH ED STUD ASSIST—VET GRANTS INC TX CR—BIODEGRADABLE MTLS INS—GENETIC TESTING LOW—LEVEL RADIOACTV WST—SITING NOT FOR PROFIT CORP—ELECT COMM	HB-2398 HB-2435 HB-1664 HB-0896 HB-0008 HB-0467 HB-1116 HB-0388 HB-0139
CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEES CEMETERY CARE—DEFINE CARE—LIC CLIN PSYCH—HYPNOSIS DEFIN. FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMT GENETIC INFORMATION PRIVACY AC HGH ED STUD ASSIST—VET GRANTS INC TX CR—BIODEGRADABLE MTLS INS—GENETIC TESTING LOW—LEVEL RADIOACTV WST—SITING NOT FOR PROFIT CORP—ELECT COMM OCC & USE—SEN CIT ASSESSMENT PEN CD—DNST TEACH—FXPAND BOARD	HB-2398 HB-2435 HB-1664 HB-0896 HB-0008 HB-0467 HB-1116 HB-0388 HB-1179 HB-0139 HB-0581
CABLE—UTILITY LATE FEES CEMETERY CARE—DEFINE CARE—LIC CLIN PSYCH—HYPNOSIS DEFIN. FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMT GENETIC INFORMATION PRIVACY AC HGH ED STUD ASSIST—VET GRANTS INC TX CR—BIODEGRADABLE MTLS INS—GENETIC TESTING LOW—LEVEL RADIOACTV WST—SITING NOT FOR PROFIT CORP—ELECT COMM	HB-2398 HB-2435 HB-1664 HB-0896 HB-0008 HB-0467 HB-1116 HB-0388 HB-1179 HB-0139 HB-0581

MOFFITT, DONALD L. REPRESENTATIVE (94TH DIST. REP)	
PEN CD—IMRF—INCR DEATH BENEFIT	
PEN CD-WORKERS COMP & OCC DIS	HB- 0718
PROP TAX—PROTEST FUND	HB -1118
PROP TX—DUPLICATE TAX BILLS	HB-1396
PROP TX-FEE-MAILED NOTICE	HB-1119
PROP TX—MINERAL RTS—REVERSION	HR-1121
PROP TX—SENIOR CITIZEN ASSESS	
SCH CONSTRUCTN—MINI ENROLLMENT	HD-0107
SCHCD—TECHNOL—INTERGOV AGRMNT	
SR CIT PHARM ASSIS—\$15000	HB-2512
ST PURCH—CONTRACTOR SUSPENSION	
ST PURCH—CONTRACTOR SUSPENSION	HB-1248
VEH CD-MOBILE HOME TRANSFER	HB-1395
VEH CD-TRAIN-REMOTE CONTROL	HB-0638
WILDLIFE PRAIRIE MUSEUM ACT	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	DV MODETT
	DI MOFFIII
HOUSE BILL: 282, 885, 1158, 2047, 2356, 2451	
SENATE BILL: 31, 103, 157, 431, 549, 594, 672	
ACCORD AND DESCRIPTION OF THE PARTY OF THE P	
MOORE, ANDREA S. REPRESENTATIVE (61ST DIST. REP)	
\$EPA—GREAT LAKES PROT FUND	НВ-2335
ALCOHOL-DRUG INTERVENTION-INFO	HB-1217
BINGO-CIV PENALTY-TECHNICAL	HB-0532
CIRCUIT BREAKER—PARKINSONS	HB-0183
DOMESTC VIOLNCE—EMERGNCY ORDER	HR-1589
DOMESTC VIOLNCE—PARENTAGE	HR-1613
ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN EXPENSES PRO	
FINANCIAL TRANSACTION CARD	
FOIA—DCFS—DAY CARE VIOLATIONS	
GAMES—SHORT TITLE—TECHNICAL	HB-0531
HEALTH FACILITIES PROTECTION	
HLTH CARE FACIL IMMUN—CONFDLTY	
HMO COVER DEVELOPMENTL THERAPY	HB-0974
HWY CD-CNTY HWYS-SIDEWALKS	HB-1089
IL PROCUREMNT-STATE PURCHASING	НВ-1633
INC TX—BASE INC—ADJUSTMENT	
INC TX—CREDIT CARD PAY—TECH	
INC TX—INFORM STATEMENT—TECH	HR-0529
INC TX—NANNY TX—ANNUAL FILING	HR_0081
INTERGOVERNMENTAL LAND USE	IID 0201
INTERGOVT COOPERATION—INVEST	
LANDSCAPE WASTE BURNING BAN	
MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES	
NO NONPARTISAN ELECTION	НВ-0652
OCC & USE TX-TECHNOLOGY EQUIP	HB- 0599
PROP TX—HISTORIC RESIDENCES	HB-0982
PROP TX — HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT	HB-0112
PROP TX-INCREASE NOTICE-TECH	HB-0527
PROP TX—REDEMPTION	HB-1826
PUB AID—CHILD SUPPORT BUDGETNG	HR-1120
RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED	IID-1127
RE 1X DEFER—APPLI 10 DISABLED	
	IID 0524
RETAILERS—BONDING EXEMPT—TECH	HB-0534
RTA—BICYCLES ON COMMUTER RAIL	HB-0534 HB-0242
RTA—BICYCLES ON COMMUTER RAILSERVICE USE—STATING TAX—TECH	HB-0534 HB-0242 HB-0533
RTA—BICYCLES ON COMMUTER RAILSERVICE USE—STATING TAX—TECHST FIN—PURCHSING CARDS	HB-0534 HB-0242 HB-0533 HB-0904
RTA—BICYCLES ON COMMUTER RAILSERVICE USE—STATING TAX—TECHST FIN—PURCHSING CARDSST PUBLICATION ADVERTISING ACT	HB-0534 HB-0242 HB-0533 HB-0904 HB-0952
RTA—BICYCLES ON COMMUTER RAILSERVICE USE—STATING TAX—TECHST FIN—PURCHSING CARDS	HB-0534 HB-0242 HB-0533 HB-0904 HB-0952
RTA—BICYCLES ON COMMUTER RAIL	HB-0534 HB-0242 HB-0533 HB-0904 HB-0952 HB-0370 HB-0601
RTA—BICYCLES ON COMMUTER RAIL	HB-0534 HB-0242 HB-0533 HB-0904 HB-0952 HB-0370 HB-0601
RTA—BICYCLES ON COMMUTER RAIL	HB-0534 HB-0242 HB-0533 HB-0904 HB-0370 HB-0601 HB-0709
RTA—BICYCLES ON COMMUTER RAIL	HB-0534 HB-0242 HB-0533 HB-0904 HB-0952 HB-0370 HB-0601 HB-0709 HB-1998
RTA—BICYCLES ON COMMUTER RAIL	HB-0534 HB-0242 HB-0533 HB-0904 HB-0952 HB-0370 HB-0601 HB-0709 HB-1998 HB-1617
RTA—BICYCLES ON COMMUTER RAIL	HB-0534 HB-0242 HB-0533 HB-0904 HB-0952 HB-0370 HB-0601 HB-0709 HB-1173
RTA—BICYCLES ON COMMUTER RAIL	HB-0534 HB-0242 HB-0243 HB-0904 HB-0952 HB-0370 HB-0601 HB-0709 HB-1173 DBY MOORE,ANDREA
RTA—BICYCLES ON COMMUTER RAIL SERVICE USE—STATING TAX—TECH ST FIN—PURCHSING CARDS	HB-0534 HB-0242 HB-0243 HB-0904 HB-0952 HB-0370 HB-0601 HB-0709 HB-1173 DBY MOORE,ANDREA
RTA—BICYCLES ON COMMUTER RAIL	HB-0534 HB-0242 HB-0243 HB-0904 HB-0952 HB-0370 HB-0601 HB-0709 HB-1173 DBY MOORE,ANDREA

MOORE, EUGENE REPRESENTATIVE (7TH DIST. DEM)	
AFFIRM ACT APPRENTICE PROGRAMH	B-1292
CHI SCHOOLS-LSC-TECHNICALH	B-0750
CHLD SUPPRT—PUBLICIZE DEADBEAT HI	
CIV ADM—DPHLTH—VIOLENT INJURY HI	
CIV PRO-QUICKTAKE-MORTON GROVEHI	
COMMUNITY CARE SERVICE WORKERSH	3-1784
DAGE—HOME—COMMUNITY BASED CARE	
DAGING—PREVENTIVE SERVICE—TECH	R-1614
DHS—DAGING—PREVENTIVE SERVICES	
DPA—AFDC—SELF SUFFICIENCY	D-1/04 D-1460
ELEC CD—STMT—COMPLY ART.9	D-1010
FUN DIR-EMBALMER-CONT ED-EXEMPHI	
GAMES-TX REDUCED-EDUCATIONH	
GAMES—TXES—DEDUCT PRIZE MONEY HI	B-1414
HOME INSPECTION FRAUD ACT HI	B - 0806
HOME-DELIVERED MEALSH	B-1227
INC TAX—NET INCOME—TECHNICAL H	B-2192
INC TX-BASE INC-ADJUSTMENTH	
INC TX-CHECKOFF-LEUKEMIAH	B-1480
INC TX – DEPENDENT CARE CR – TECH H	R-2193
INC TX—FEDERAL RETURNS—TECH	
INC TX—TEDERAL RETURNS—TECH	
	D-2193
INC TX—WITHHOLDING EXEMPT—TECH H	D-2191
INS CD-EXCHANGE-REORGANIZATION H	B-0223
INSURANCE LICENSE EXAMS H	
INSURANCE SALES ACT H	B-0222
INTERGOVERNMENTAL LAND USEH	
JUD VACANCY—RESIDENCE H	B-1550
LANDSCAPE WASTE BURNING BAN H	B-0470
METRO WTR DIST—REPAY DEBT H	B-1456
MUNI CD—ENFORCEMENT OF TX—TECH H	B-2206
MUNI CD-PYMT-TIF COSTS-TECHH	R-2205
MIUNICU-PIMI — HECUSIS— IECO	
MUNICDFIMIIIF COSISIECH	B-0525
MUNICD-TIF SHORT TITLE-TECHH	B-0525
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH H MUNI CD—TX—SPECIFIC DEBT—TECH H	B-0525 B-2207
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECHH MUNI CD—TX—SPECIFIC DEBT—TECHH NO NONPARTISAN ELECTIONH	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652 B-0599
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652 B-0599 B-0275
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652 B-0599 B-0275 B-1454
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652 B-0599 B-0275 B-1454 B-0571
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652 B-0599 B-0275 B-1454 B-0571 B-0957
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH H MUNI CD—TX—SPECIFIC DEBT—TECH H NO NONPARTISAN ELECTION H OCC & USE TX—TECHNOLOGY EQUIP H PROP TX—EXEMPT—RESEARCH INST H PROP TX—PTELL—AGG EXTENSION H PROP TX—TRUTH IN TAX—SAME DATE H PUBLIC AID—HOMELESS—FED LAW H REAL EST APPRAISER LIC ACT H	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652 B-0599 B-0275 B-1454 B-0571 B-0957 B-1214
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH H MUNI CD—TX—SPECIFIC DEBT—TECH H NO NONPARTISAN ELECTION H OCC & USE TX—TECHNOLOGY EQUIP H PROP TX—EXEMPT—RESEARCH INST H PROP TX—PTELL—AGG EXTENSION H PROP TX—TRUTH IN TAX—SAME DATE H PUBLIC AID—HOMELESS—FED LAW H REAL EST APPRAISER LIC ACT H RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING H	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652 B-0599 B-0275 B-1454 B-0571 B-0957 B-1214 B-0861
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH H MUNI CD—TX—SPECIFIC DEBT—TECH H NO NONPARTISAN ELECTION H OCC & USE TX—TECHNOLOGY EQUIP H PROP TX—EXEMPT—RESEARCH INST H PROP TX—PTELL—AGG EXTENSION H PROP TX—TRUTH IN TAX—SAME DATE H PUBLIC AID—HOMELESS—FED LAW H REAL EST APPRAISER LIC ACT H RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING H SCH CD—EVENING SCHOOL PROGRAM	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652 B-0599 B-0275 B-1454 B-0571 B-0957 B-1214 B-0861 B-2290
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652 B-0599 B-0275 B-1454 B-0571 B-0957 B-1214 B-0861 B-2290 B-1730
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652 B-0599 B-0275 B-1454 B-0571 B-0957 B-1214 B-0861 B-2290 B-1730 B-0860
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652 B-0599 B-0275 B-1454 B-0571 B-0957 B-1214 B-0861 B-2290 B-1730 B-0860 B-0904
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652 B-0599 B-0275 B-1454 B-0571 B-0957 B-1214 B-0861 B-2290 B-1730 B-0860 B-0904
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652 B-0599 B-0275 B-1454 B-0571 B-0957 B-1214 B-0861 B-2290 B-1730 B-0860 B-0904 B-0370
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652 B-0599 B-0275 B-1454 B-0571 B-0957 B-1214 B-0861 B-2290 B-1730 B-0860 B-0860 B-0904 B-0370 B-1758
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652 B-0599 B-0275 B-1454 B-0571 B-0957 B-1214 B-0861 B-2290 B-1730 B-0860 B-0904 B-0370 B-0370 B-1758
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652 B-0599 B-0275 B-1454 B-0571 B-0957 B-1214 B-0861 B-2290 B-1730 B-0860 B-0904 B-0370 B-0370 B-1758 IOORE,EUGENE
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652 B-0599 B-0275 B-1454 B-0571 B-0957 B-1214 B-0861 B-2290 B-1730 B-0860 B-0904 B-0370 B-1758 IOORE,EUGENE D14, 929, 930, 931,
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652 B-0599 B-0275 B-1454 B-0571 B-0957 B-1214 B-0861 B-2290 B-1730 B-0860 B-0904 B-0370 B-1758 IOORE,EUGENE D14, 929, 930, 931,
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652 B-0275 B-1454 B-0571 B-0957 B-1214 B-0861 B-2290 B-1730 B-0860 B-0904 B-0370 B-1758 IOORE,EUGENE D14, 929, 930, 931,
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652 B-0207 B-0652 B-0275 B-1454 B-0571 B-0957 B-1214 B-0861 B-2290 B-1730 B-0860 B-0904 B-0370 B-1758 IOORE,EUGENE D14, 929, 930, 931, B-0399 B-1960 B-1961 B-1958
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652 B-0299 B-0275 B-1454 B-0571 B-0957 B-1214 B-0861 B-2290 B-1730 B-0860 B-0904 B-0370 B-1758 IOORE,EUGENE 114, 929, 930, 931, B-0399 B-1960 B-1961 B-1958 B-2005
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652 B-0299 B-0275 B-1454 B-0571 B-0957 B-1214 B-0861 B-2290 B-1730 B-0860 B-0904 B-0370 B-0370 B-1758 IOORE,EUGENE D14, 929, 930, 931, B-0899 B-1960 B-1961 B-1958 B-2005 B-2289
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652 B-0599 B-0275 B-1454 B-0571 B-0957 B-1214 B-0861 B-0290 B-1730 B-0860 B-0370 B-1758 IOORE,EUGENE D14, 929, 930, 931, B-0899 B-1960 B-1961 B-1958 B-2005 B-2289 B-22010
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652 B-0299 B-0275 B-1454 B-0571 B-0957 B-1214 B-0861 B-0290 B-1730 B-0860 B-0904 B-0370 B-1758 IOORE,EUGENE D14, 929, 930, 931, B-0899 B-1960 B-1961 B-1958 B-2089 B-2289 B-2010 B-1955
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH MUNI CD—TX—SPECIFIC DEBT—TECH HOO NONPARTISAN ELECTION OCC & USE TX—TECHNOLOGY EQUIP PROP TX—EXEMPT—RESEARCH INST PROP TX—PTELL—AGG EXTENSION H PROP TX—TRUTH IN TAX—SAME DATE H PUBLIC AID—HOMELESS—FED LAW H REAL EST APPRAISER LIC ACT H RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING H SCH CD—EVENING SCHOOL PROGRAM SCHCD—STATE CLAIMS—TECHNICAL H SPEECH—LANG—SUNSET EXTENSION H ST FIN—PURCHSING CARDS H SUNSET ACT—INCLUDE PROGRAMS H WELFARE REFORM—ACCOUNTABILITY H OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY M HOUSE BILL: 27, 70, 125, 221, 403, 427, 494, 673, 727, 912, 913, 91, 1205, 1375, 1496, 1780, 2046, 2049 SENATE BILL: 83, 370, 435, 484 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 66, 74, 75, 76, 77, 78, 99, 104, 121, 274 MORROW, CHARLES G. REPRESENTATIVE (26TH DIST. DEM) \$CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT BD \$CAPITAL DE	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652 B-0275 B-1454 B-0571 B-0957 B-1214 B-0861 B-2290 B-1730 B-0860 B-0904 B-0370 B-1758 IOORE,EUGENE D14, 929, 930, 931, B-0860 B-1961 B-1958 B-2289 B-2289 B-2010 B-1955 B-1948
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652 B-0207 B-0652 B-0275 B-1454 B-0571 B-0957 B-1214 B-0861 B-2290 B-1730 B-0860 B-0904 B-0370 B-0370 B-1758 IOORE,EUGENE D14, 929, 930, 931, B-1958 B-2289 B-2010 B-1955 B-2289 B-2010 B-1955 B-1958 B-0397
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH MUNI CD—TX—SPECIFIC DEBT—TECH HOO NONPARTISAN ELECTION OCC & USE TX—TECHNOLOGY EQUIP PROP TX—EXEMPT—RESEARCH INST PROP TX—PTELL—AGG EXTENSION H PROP TX—TRUTH IN TAX—SAME DATE H PUBLIC AID—HOMELESS—FED LAW H REAL EST APPRAISER LIC ACT H RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDING H SCH CD—EVENING SCHOOL PROGRAM SCHCD—STATE CLAIMS—TECHNICAL H SPEECH—LANG—SUNSET EXTENSION H ST FIN—PURCHSING CARDS H SUNSET ACT—INCLUDE PROGRAMS H WELFARE REFORM—ACCOUNTABILITY H OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY M HOUSE BILL: 27, 70, 125, 221, 403, 427, 494, 673, 727, 912, 913, 91, 1205, 1375, 1496, 1780, 2046, 2049 SENATE BILL: 83, 370, 435, 484 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 66, 74, 75, 76, 77, 78, 99, 104, 121, 274 MORROW, CHARLES G. REPRESENTATIVE (26TH DIST. DEM) \$CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT BD \$CAPITAL DE	B-0525 B-2207 B-0652 B-0207 B-0652 B-0599 B-0275 B-1454 B-0571 B-0957 B-1214 B-0861 B-2290 B-1730 B-0860 B-0904 B-0370 B-0370 B-1758 IOORE,EUGENE D14, 929, 930, 931, B-0399 B-1960 B-1961 B-1955 B-2289 B-2010 B-1955 B-2289 B-0397 B-0328

MORROW, CHARLES G. REPRESENTATIVE (26TH DIST.	DEM)—Cont.
\$FARM DEVELOPMENT AUTH	HB-2011
\$IDOT	
\$IEMA	HB-1957
\$INDUSTRIAL COMMISSION	HB-2008
\$LAW ENFORCE TRAINING BD	НВ-1956
\$METRO PIER & EXPO AUTH	HB-2006
\$QCEAPP DEFENDER	HB-1949
SÕCE—JÜDICIAL INQ BD SPRAIRIE STATE 2000	HB-1950
\$PRAIRIE STATE 2000	HB-2009
\$PRISONER REVIEW BOARD	HB-1953
\$SPORTS FACILITIES AUTH	HB-2007
\$ST LOUIS FIN ADV AUTH	HB-2012
\$STATE FIRE MARSHAL	HB-1951
\$STATE POLICE MERIT BD	HB-1952
\$VARIOUS APPROPRIATION CHANGES	НВ-0398
ABOLISH TOLL HWY AUTH	HB-2371
AFDC—SUBSTANCE ABUSE—PAYEE	HB-1080
AFFIRM ACT APPRENTICE PROGRAM	HB-1292
AMER WITH DISABIL—REIMBURSMENT	
DEBT ISSUANCE REFORM ACT	HB-1024
HEALTHY START INS PLAN ACT	HB-1302
INC TX—EMPLYR COMMUTER CR	HR_2222
JUD VACANCY—RESIDENCE	
NARCOTIC CONTROL—AUDITS	
NARCOTICS PROFIT—FORFEITURE	HR-1201
PRODUCT WARRANTIES 30 DAYS	
PUBLIC UTILITIES—TECHNICAL	
ST BONDS—COMPETITIVE BIDS	HB-0496
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR	FD RV MODDOW
HOUSE BILL: 221. 494. 635. 1176. 1205. 1700. 1909	LED BI MORROW
SENATE BILL: 693. 837	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 20, 41, 45, 46, 66, 79, 99, 106, 1	32 133 136 130 176 185
209, 218, 258, 270, 293, 294, 298	32, 133, 130, 132, 170, 103,
HOUSE JÓINT RESOLÚTION: 37	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 37 MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 37 MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST SDCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES	HB-2525
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 37 MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST SDCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 37 MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST SDCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 37 MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST \$DCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 37 MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST \$DCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 37 MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST \$DCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 37 MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST SDCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 37 MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST SDCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES	HB-2525HB-0869HB-2522HB-0870HB-0867HB-2524HB-0868HB-0105
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 37 MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST SDCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES	HB-2525 HB-0869 HB-2522 HB-0870 HB-0867 HB-2524 HB-0868 HB-0105 HB-2523
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 37 MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST \$DCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 37 MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST SDCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 37 MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST \$DCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES	HB-2525 HB-0869 HB-2522 HB-0870 HB-0867 HB-2524 HB-0868 HB-0105 HB-2523 HB-1849 HB-0643
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 37 MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST \$DCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES	HB-2525 HB-0869 HB-2522 HB-0870 HB-0867 HB-2524 HB-0105 HB-2523 HB-1849 HB-0643 HB-0447
MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST SDCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES. \$DEPT HEALTH—VARIOUS EXPENSES. \$DEPT HUMAN SERVICES. \$DEPT OF HUMAN SERVICES. \$DHUM—RTS—VAR EXPENSES. \$DPHLTH—TECHNICAL \$DPA—VAR EXPENSES. \$DPH—AIDS DRUG REIMBURSE \$DVET—STUDY VETERANS ISSUES \$HUMAN SERVICES AGENCIES. ACCESS EMERGENCY MED SERVICES CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM CHILD CARE DEVELOPMENT ACT CIV ADM—DPHLTH—VIOLENT INJURY	HB-2525 HB-0869 HB-2522 HB-0867 HB-0867 HB-0868 HB-0105 HB-2523 HB-1849 HB-043 HB-2447 HB-0420 HB-1806
MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST SDCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES. \$DEPT HEALTH—VARIOUS EXPENSES. \$DEPT HUMAN SERVICES. \$DEPT OF HUMAN SERVICES. \$DHUM—RTS—VAR EXPENSES. \$DPHLTH—TECHNICAL \$DPA—VAR EXPENSES. \$DPH—AIDS DRUG REIMBURSE \$DVET—STUDY VETERANS ISSUES \$HUMAN SERVICES AGENCIES. ACCESS EMERGENCY MED SERVICES CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM CHILD CARE DEVELOPMENT ACT CIV ADM—DPHLTH—VIOLENT INJURY	HB-2525 HB-0869 HB-2522 HB-0867 HB-0867 HB-0868 HB-0105 HB-2523 HB-1849 HB-043 HB-2447 HB-0420 HB-1806
MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST SDCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES. \$DEPT HEALTH—VARIOUS EXPENSES. \$DEPT HUMAN SERVICES. \$DEPT OF HUMAN SERVICES. \$DHUM—RTS.—VAR EXPENSES. \$DPHLTH—TECHNICAL \$DPA—VAR EXPENSES. \$DPH—AIDS DRUG REIMBURSE \$DVET—STUDY VETERANS ISSUES \$HUMAN SERVICES AGENCIES. ACCESS EMERGENCY MED SERVICES CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM CHILD CARE DEVELOPMENT ACT. CIV ADM—DPHLTH—VIOLENT INJURY COMPULSIVE GAMBLING INTERVENTN	HB-2525 HB-0869 HB-2522 HB-0870 HB-0867 HB-0868 HB-0105 HB-2523 HB-1849 HB-0643 HB-2447 HB-0420 HB-1806 HB-1806
MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST SDCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES. \$DEPT HEALTH—VARIOUS EXPENSES. \$DEPT HUMAN SERVICES. \$DEPT OF HUMAN SERVICES. \$DHUM—RTS—VAR EXPENSES. \$DPHLTH—TECHNICAL \$DPA—VAR EXPENSES. \$DPH—AIDS DRUG REIMBURSE \$DVET—STUDY VETERANS ISSUES \$HUMAN SERVICES AGENCIES. ACCESS EMERGENCY MED SERVICES CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM CHILD CARE DEVELOPMENT ACT CIV ADM—DPHLTH—VIOLENT INJURY	HB-2525 HB-0869 HB-2522 HB-0867 HB-0867 HB-0868 HB-0105 HB-2523 HB-1849 HB-0643 HB-2447 HB-0420 HB-1806 HB-1806 HB-1849
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 37 MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST SDCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES	HB-2525 HB-0869 HB-2522 HB-0870 HB-0867 HB-0867 HB-0524 HB-0105 HB-2523 HB-1849 HB-0643 HB-0420 HB-1806 HB-0624 HB-1249 HB-1166
MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST SDCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES	HB-2525 HB-0869 HB-2522 HB-0870 HB-0867 HB-0867 HB-0524 HB-0105 HB-2523 HB-1849 HB-0643 HB-2447 HB-0420 HB-1806 HB-1806 HB-1249 HB-0106 HB-0106 HB-0106 HB-0106 HB-0106
MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST SDCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES	HB-2525 HB-0869 HB-2522 HB-0870 HB-0867 HB-0867 HB-2524 HB-0105 HB-2523 HB-1849 HB-0420 HB-1806 HB-0420 HB-1806 HB-0420 HB-1806 HB-0624 HB-1249 HB-0106 HB-0851 HB-0851
MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST SDCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES	HB-2525 HB-0869 HB-2522 HB-0870 HB-0867 HB-0868 HB-0105 HB-2523 HB-1849 HB-0643 HB-2447 HB-0420 HB-1806 HB-1249 HB-1066 HB-0106 HB-0106 HB-0106 HB-0106 HB-0106 HB-0112 HB-1812
MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST SDCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES	HB-2525 HB-0869 HB-2522 HB-0870 HB-0867 HB-0867 HB-2524 HB-0868 HB-0105 HB-2523 HB-1849 HB-0643 HB-0420 HB-1806 HB-0624 HB-1249 HB-1066 HB-0851 HB-1812 HB-2122 HB-1251 HB-0850
MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST SDCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES	HB-2525 HB-0869 HB-2522 HB-0870 HB-0867 HB-0867 HB-2524 HB-0868 HB-0105 HB-2523 HB-1849 HB-0643 HB-0420 HB-1806 HB-0624 HB-1249 HB-1066 HB-0851 HB-1812 HB-2122 HB-1251 HB-0850
MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST SDCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES	HB-2525 HB-0869 HB-2522 HB-0870 HB-0867 HB-0867 HB-0868 HB-0105 HB-2523 HB-1849 HB-0643 HB-0420 HB-1806 HB-0624 HB-1249 HB-0106 HB-1812 HB-1812 HB-1812 HB-1821 HB-1821 HB-1850 HB-1850 HB-0850 HB-1311
MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST SDCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES	HB-2525 HB-0869 HB-2522 HB-0870 HB-0867 HB-0867 HB-2524 HB-0868 HB-0105 HB-2523 HB-1849 HB-0643 HB-2447 HB-0420 HB-1806 HB-0524 HB-1812 HB-1812 HB-0850 HB-1812 HB-1812 HB-1812 HB-1810 HB-1810 HB-1810 HB-1810 HB-1810 HB-1810
MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST SDCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES	HB-2525 HB-0869 HB-2522 HB-0870 HB-0867 HB-0867 HB-2524 HB-0868 HB-0105 HB-2523 HB-1849 HB-0643 HB-2447 HB-0420 HB-1806 HB-0524 HB-1812 HB-1812 HB-0850 HB-1812 HB-1812 HB-1812 HB-1810 HB-1810 HB-1810 HB-1810 HB-1810 HB-1810
MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST SDCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES. \$DEPT HEALTH—VARIOUS EXPENSES. \$DEPT HUMAN SERVICES. \$DEPT OF HUMAN SERVICES. \$DHUM—RTS—VAR EXPENSES. \$DP HLTH—TECHNICAL \$DPA—VAR EXPENSES. \$DPH—AIDS DRUG REIMBURSE \$DVET—STUDY VETERANS ISSUES. \$HUMAN SERVICES AGENCIES. ACCESS EMERGENCY MED SERVICES CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM CHILD CARE DEVELOPMENT ACT. CIV ADM—DPHLTH—VIOLENT INJURY COMPULSIVE GAMBLING INTERVENTN CONSUMER FRAUD—GAMBLING ADS. CRIM CD—FEMALE GENITAL MUTLATN CRIM CD—INTERFERE—HEALTH CARE DOMESTIC VIOLENCE ABUSERS ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN COMM REPORTS HEALTH FACILITIES PROTECTION HLTH CARE PURCHASE GROUP ACT HMO ACT—DRUGS—TECHNICAL INC TX—SOUNDPROOFING CR INS PREEXISTING CONDITIONS	HB-2525 HB-0869 HB-2522 HB-0870 HB-0867 HB-0867 HB-2524 HB-0868 HB-0105 HB-2523 HB-1849 HB-0643 HB-2447 HB-0420 HB-1806 HB-0850 HB-1249 HB-0106 HB-0850 HB-1812 HB-1812 HB-1812 HB-1151 HB-0850 HB-1311 HB-1490 HB-1490 HB-1696
MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST SDCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES	HB-2525 HB-0869 HB-2522 HB-0870 HB-0867 HB-0867 HB-0868 HB-0105 HB-2523 HB-1849 HB-0643 HB-0420 HB-1806 HB-0624 HB-1806 HB-01806 HB-1812 HB-1212 HB-1251 HB-1812 HB-1251 HB-1811 HB-1811 HB-1811 HB-1811 HB-1811 HB-1812 HB-11251 HB-1812 HB-11251 HB-1812 HB-11251 HB-1812 HB-1812 HB-1812 HB-1812 HB-1812
MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST SDCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES	HB-2525 HB-0869 HB-2522 HB-0870 HB-0867 HB-0867 HB-0868 HB-0105 HB-2523 HB-1849 HB-0643 HB-0420 HB-1806 HB-0624 HB-1806 HB-01806 HB-1812 HB-1212 HB-1251 HB-1812 HB-1251 HB-1811 HB-1811 HB-1811 HB-1811 HB-1811 HB-1812 HB-11251 HB-1812 HB-11251 HB-1812 HB-11251 HB-1812 HB-1812 HB-1812 HB-1812 HB-1812
MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST SDCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES. \$DEPT HEALTH—VARIOUS EXPENSES. \$DEPT HUMAN SERVICES. \$DEPT OF HUMAN SERVICES. \$DHOWN—RTS—VAR EXPENSES. \$DPH HLTH—TECHNICAL \$DPA—VAR EXPENSES. \$DPH—AIDS DRUG REIMBURSE \$DVET—STUDY VETERANS ISSUES. \$HUMAN SERVICES AGENCIES. ACCESS EMERGENCY MED SERVICES. CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM CHILD CARE DEVELOPMENT ACT. CIV ADM—DPHLTH—VIOLENT INJURY. COMPULSIVE GAMBLING INTERVENTN CONSUMER FRAUD—GAMBLING ADS CRIM CD—FEMALE GENITAL MUTLATN CRIM CD—INTERFERE—HEALTH CARE DCFS—REPORT—ADDICT—BIRTH—TECH DOMESTIC VIOLENCE ABUSERS ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN COMM REPORTS HEALTH FACILITIES PROTECTION HLTH CARE PURCHASE GROUP ACT HMO ACT—DRUGS—TECHNICAL INC TX—SOUNDPROOFING CR INS PREEXISTING CONDITIONS LANDSCAPE WASTE BURNING BAN	HB-2525 HB-0869 HB-2522 HB-0870 HB-0867 HB-0867 HB-2524 HB-0868 HB-0105 HB-2523 HB-1849 HB-0643 HB-2447 HB-0420 HB-1806 HB-0851 HB-1249 HB-0106 HB-0851 HB-1812 HB-0125 HB-1812 HB-0850 HB-1311 HB-1896 HB-1311 HB-1490 HB-1696 HB-1312 HB-0470 HB-0625 HB-0107 HB-0168

MULLIGAN, ROSEMARY REPRESENTATIVE (55TH DIST. RE	
PROP TX—EXEMPT—RESEARCH INST	
PUB AID—DIRECTORY—NEW HIRES	HB-0014
PUB AID—ELECTRONIC FINGERPRINT	
PUB AID—SCHOOL ATTENDANCE	
PUB AID—SUPPORT—WEB PAGESPUBLIC AID—WORK—PREGNANCY—KIDS	ПD-1343
PUBLIC AID—WORK—PREGNANC I—KIDS PUBLIC UTIL—VIDEO—TARIFF	ПВ- 1009
SCH CD—GENDER EQUITY—TEACHERS	ПВ-0/0/ ИВ-0116
SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS	HR_2222
TWP CD—ROAD FUND—FLOOD CONTROL	HR-1250
WELFARE TO WORK ACT	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	RY MILLICAN
HOUSE BILL: 236, 319, 620, 907, 918, 1131, 1324, 1332, 1433	
SENATE BILL: 237, 711, 807, 956	, 1505
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 81, 83, 91, 94, 166	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 26	
MURPHY, HAROLD REPRESENTATIVE (30TH DIST. DEM)	
COMMUNITY COLLEGE HEALTH INSUR	HB-0708
INC TX—BASE INC—ADJUSTMENT	НВ-1455
MUNI CD-LICENSE-RENTAL MANAGER	HB-0249
PEN CD-CHGO POL-SALARY	HB-0345
PEN CD-CHGO POLICE-TECHNICAL	НВ-2046
PEN CD—CONTROLLED SUBST INSPTR	
PEN CD—COOK CO—CTA BENEFITS	HB- 0930
PEN CD—COOK CO—OPTIONAL PROG	HB-0931
PEN CD—COOK CO—WIDOW 3% INCR	НВ-0929
PEN CD—COOK COUNTY—POPULATION	НВ-2047
PEN CD-DNST POLICE-PORTABILITY	НВ-0593
PEN CD-DNST TEACHERS-TECHNICAL	НВ-2049
PEN CD—FLAT RATE FORMULA	HB-0727
PEN CD-IMRF-MILITARY SERVICE	HB-0/16
PEN CD-METRO WATER RECLAM DIST	
PEN CD—ST EMPLOYEES—TECHNICAL	HB-1496
PEN CD—ST EMPLOYEES—TECHNICAL	HB-2052
PEN CD—STATE EMPLOYEE SERVICE	HB-0403
PEN CD—UNIV—ADMINISTRATIVE	ПВ- 0914
PEN CD—UNIV—BENEFIT CHANGES PEN CD—UNIV—PICKUP OPTL CONTRI	ПР- 0913
PEN CD—UNIVERSITIES—TECHNICAL	IID-0912 UD 2040
PEN CD—UNIVERSITIES—TECHNICALPEN CD—VETS—SEC 415—ACCOUNTING	HB-2046 HR-0366
PENCD—JUDGE—REDUCED—COST CREDT	HR-1625
PUB UTIL—QUAL SOL WST ENGY FAC	HR-1309
PUBLIC UTILITIES—TECHNICAL	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	BY MURPHY
HOUSE BILL: 56, 125, 233, 370, 626, 735, 844, 1703, 1704, 19	909
SENATE BILL: 3, 665, 734, 934	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 20, 121, 166, 258	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 26, 27	
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 19	
MYERS, RICHARD P. REPRESENTATIVE (95TH DIST. REP)	TYD 1007
ASBESTOS ABATE—RECOVRY—RD FUND	HB-1237
CD CORR – JUVENILE UNIFORMS	HB-1357
CRIM CD&CD CORR—CHLD SX OFFNDR	HB-2062
CRIM CD—CAUSING CATASTROPHE	
CRIM CD—HABITUAL CRIMINAL	HB-13/0
DCCA — ETHANOL RESEARCH PLNT — BD	ПВ-2210 ПВ-1220
DOM VIOLENCE—ADDRESS CONFID	
DP HLTH—OVARIAN CANCER—PROGRAMGRAPE—WINE RESOURCES COUNCIL	ПD-∠ЭUU НВ_1679
HGHR ED—INCENTIVES FOR ACCESS	ПD-10/8 ПВ-12/4
HOMEOWNER INS—NO DISCRM—ABUSE	HR_2508
HUMAN CLONING—PROHIBITION	HR_2235
INC TX CR—BIODEGRADABLE MTLS	HR-1116
INC TX CR—BIODEGRADABLE MILSINC TX—TRAINING EXPENSE CR	HB-1338
NOT FOR PROFIT CORP—ELECT COMM	HB-0139
PROP TX—SENIOR CITIZEN ASSESS	

MYERS, RICHARD P. REPRESENTATIVE (95TH DIST. REP)—C	
SCH CONSTRUCTN—MINI ENROLLMENT	. HB-2492
SCHCD—TECHNOL—INTERGOV AGRMNT	. НВ-1112
SEX OFFENDERS REGISTRATION	. HB-1219
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED B HOUSE BILL: 868, 923, 1327, 1547, 2300, 2364	Y MYERS
SENATE BILL: 431, 799	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 98, 205	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 20	
NOLAND, N. DUANE REPRESENTATIVE (102ND DIST. REP)	TTD 4455
AG_FAIR_CONSERV_EGGS_CATTLE	. HB-1177
AGRICULTURAL FAIR ACT—TECHCONSERVATION—TREES—SALE	
DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT	
DISEASED ANIMALS—REPORTING	HB-1547
DPA—MEDICAID—MANAGED CARE	. HB-1556
ENV HLTH PRAC-VETERINARIANS	. HB-0138
EPA-INFEC WASTE-TECHNICAL	. HB-1023
FARM DEVELOPMENT-TITLE-TECH	. HB-0283
FOOD & AG RESEARCH—FUNDS—C—FAR	. HB- 1289
FUNERAL—CEMETERY—TECHNICAL	. HB-0743
GRAIN CD—WHEAT DEVELOPMENT ACT HGH SCH ATHLETICS—SITE BIDDING	HB-1080
HORSE RACING—DELETE RECAPTURE	ПВ- 1023
HUNTER INTERFERENCE—VIOLATIONS	HB-1051
IDOT—LAND TRANSFER	HR-1212
ILL FARM DEVELOP—ST GUARANTEES	. HB-1880
INC TX CREDIT—RIPARIAN STRIP	HB-2219
INCOME TX ACT—CRDT CORPORATION	HB-0282
LIVESTOCK ACTS-INCLUDE RATITES	HB-1158
LIVESTOCK MANAGMT FACLTY—TECH	
LOCAL GOVT—SCH—USE SOY INK	HB-0316
MEAT—POULTRY INSPECT—RATITE	ПБ-1094 ПВ-1572
MED PRACT—CHIRO—TEMP—LICENSE MUNI CD—POOL—ICE RINK—BONDS	ПВ-1372 НВ-1310
PEN CD—DNST FIRE—REMARRIAGE	HB-1615
PESTICIDE ACT—INCREASE LIC FEE	HB-0602
ST COMP—LOC GOVT—AUDIT	HB-0910
UCC-FILING FINANCING STATEMNTS	
VEH CD—BUS DRVER—ALCOHOL TEST	HB-1388
VEH CD—COMM LICENSE WAIVER	HB-0995
VEHICLE CD—TECHNICAL 911 BOARD CTY BOARD MEMBERS	ПВ-1038 Пр 1927
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED B	IID-1037 Y'NOI AND
HOUSE BILL: 27, 245, 452, 968, 1261, 1327, 2315, 2470	INOLAND
SENATE BILL: 304, 305, 314, 454, 795, 799, 1118	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 59, 124, 205	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 7	
NOVAK, JOHN P. REPRESENTATIVE (85TH DIST. DEM)	
ADMIN PRO—AGENCY RULES COPIES	HR-1492
AIRPORT AUTH—LIMIT STATE RULE	HB-1653
BINGO LICENSE TX—RAISE LIMIT	HB-0019
BURIAL-PRE NEED CONTRACTS-BOOK	HB-0277
CHILD BACK SEAT OF VEH—AIR BAG	
CNTY CD—SAFETY TX—DISCONTINUE	
CONSTRUCTION—FIRE WALLS	
CORRECTIONS—GOOD TIMECRIM CD—SEXUAL BATTERY CHILD	HB-U/21
CT CLERKS—CHILDS WAITING ROOM	
DRYCLEANER ENV RESPONSE FUND	HB-1271
EARLY CHILDHD ED COLLABORATION	HB-1301
ELECTRIC CONSUMER CHOICE—TECH	HB-2426
ELECTRIC SERVICE CHOICE—TECH	HB-2428
ELECTRIC UTILITY COMPETITION	HB-0676
ENERGY—COAL RESOURCES—TECHENVIRONMENTAL PROT ACT—TECH	НВ-2427
ENVIRONMENTAL PROT ACT—TECHEPA—AIR POLLUTION	НВ-2415
FPA-AIK PULLUTION	пр-2410

NOVAK, JOHN P. REPRESENTATIVE (85TH DIST. DEM)—	Cont.
EPÁ—AIR POLLUTION—TECHNICAL	HB-0259
EPA-BROWNFIELDS PROJECT	НВ-1817
EPA-FLOURESCENT LAMP RECYCLNG	HB-2164
EPA-LANDSCAPE WASTE-TREES	HB-0262
EPA-LIO OIL DISPSL-TECHNICAL	HB-0256
EPA-NONSPEC WASTE CERTIF	HB-1122
EPA-PENALTIES-WST DISPOSAL	HB-1322
EPA—PERMITS—TECHNICAL	
EPA—POLL CONTRL FACIL—PERMIT	HR-0767
EPA—SITE REMEDIATION	HR-2417
FOX WATERWAY—GRISWOLD LAKE	ПБ-2417 ИВ-1127
CROUNDWATER PROTECTION TECH	TID 0261
GROUNDWATER PROTECTION—TECH	HB-0201
HAZ MAT-RESPONSE-ALL COMM-COST	НВ-11/4
HI IMPACT BUS—JOB CREATION	HB-0113
HUM SERV-KANKAKEE CNTY-LAND	HB-1261
IL GROUNDWATER PROT ACT—TECH	HB-2418
LANDSCAPE WASTE BURNING BAN	HB-0470
LOW LEVEL RADIOACTV WST-TECH	HB-0255
NUC SAFETY—PLANS—COMPENSATION	HB-1457
PEACE OFFICER—INTERROGATION	
PEN CD—DNST POLIC—BENEFIT INCR	HR-1001
PEN CD—IMRF—MILITARY SERVICE	
PEN CD-SURS-FIREFIGHTER SALARY	HB-0/65
POL&FIRE BURIAL BENFT—GP INSUR	
PROP TAX-PROTEST FUND	НВ-1118
PROP TX-DUPLICATE TAX BILLS	
PROP TX—FEE—MAILED NOTICE	H B- 1119
PROP TX—MINERAL RTS—REVERSION	HB-1121
PROP TX—SALE OF EXEMPT PROP	
PROPANE EDUCATION AND RESEARCH	HB-0279
PUB TRANSP—ADD FUNDING	HB-0994
PUB TRANSP—ADD FUNDING	HR-2295
PUB UTIL SERVICE—TECHNICAL	HR-0266
PUB UTIL—INVESTMENTS—RATE BASE	
PUB UTIL—NO SUBSIDY NONUTILITY	HB-0/89
PUB UTIL-SECTION-TECHNICAL	НВ-0263
PUB UTIL—TECHNICAL	HB-0264
PUBLIC AID—FUNERAL—BURIAL PAY	
PUBLIC UTILITIES—TECHNICAL	HB-0362
RESIDENTIAL SELLER DISCLOSURE	HB-0358
SCH CD—EMERGENCY RELOCATION	HB-0898
SCHOOL CONSTRCTION BONDS—INDEX	НВ-0018
SEX OFFENDER REGISTRATION	
SEX OFFENDR—EMPLOYMENT ADDRESS	HR-1408
SOLID WASTE PLAN—GARBAGE FEES	
SOLID WASTE FLAN—OARBAGE FEESSOLID WST—GLASS RECYCL STUDY	UD 0772
OT DOLLOR DUDIAL DEVICET	IID-0//2
ST POLICE—BURIAL BENEFIT	IID-0013
TRAILER PARK—SELL—LEASE PARK	
UNBLEACHED PAPER - STATE PURCHAS	НВ-0823
URANIUM—THORIUM MILL TRAINING	НВ-2214
UTIL ELECTRIC COMPETITION	
UTILITY ELECTRIC COMPETE	
VEH CD—ALL TERRAIN VEHICLE	HB-1618
VEH CD-DRUNK DRIVING PENALTIES	HB-1200
VEH CD-INS-PENALTY-IMPOUND CAR	HB-2179
VEH CD-LIC APPLICATION-BLIND	HB-1442
VEH CD-LICENSE PLATE-PARK FUND	HB-0746
VEH CD—MOBILE HOME TRANSFER	HB-1395
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS	HB-2440
WILDLIFE—NO SHOOT CAGED ANIMAL	HR_0764
WILDLIFE—TECHNICAL	ED BY NOVAY
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR	ED BY NUVAK
HOUSE BILL: 21, 31, 59, 62, 78, 91, 157, 163, 180, 183, 2	04, 206, 270, 273, 535, 635
638, 797, 818, 1154, 1212, 2398	
SENATE BILL: 55, 56, 71, 128, 151, 166, 299, 348, 381, 4.	31, 580, 596, 815, 819, 856
939, 1019, 1103, 1121	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 109, 161, 175, 180, 181	

NOVAK, JOHN P. REPRESENTATIVE (85TH DIST. DEM)—Cont. HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 19, 35
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 31
O'BRIEN, MARY, K. REPRESENTATIVE (75TH DIST. DEM)

\$DOT—BRIDGE STUDY—MORRIS	HB- 1590
\$GRANT—DCCA—PROMOTE CANAL	HB-2014
SST BD ED—GRANTSAGRICULTURAL FAIR ACT—COUNTYBACKGRD CHECK—NURS HOME—SCHOOL	HB-0637
AGRICULTURAL FAIR ACT—COUNTY	НВ-0367
BACKGRD CHECK—NURS HOME—SCHOOL	HB-1643
CARE FACILITIES—RETALIATION	HB- 0797
CHILD CARE DEVELOPMENT ACTCIV PRO—MALPRACTICE—AFFIDAVIT	HB-0420
CIV PRO—MALPRACTICE—AFFIDAVIT	HB-0061
CIV PRO—SUNSHINE IN LITIGATION	HB-0538
CNTY CD—SAFETY TX—DISCONTINUE	HB-1417
CRIM CD-POSSN-BODY ARMOR PIERC	
CRIM CD—VOLUNTARY ACT—TECH	HB-2257
CRIM PRO—EVIDENC PRIOR CONVCTN	
CRIM PRO—PRIOR VIOLENT ACTS	HB-1155
CT CLERKS—CHILDS WAITING ROOM	
DHS-WIC-LACTATION SUPPORT	HB-0619
DPA-AFDC-EXTENDED CHILD CARE	HB-0636
DST-POL-LEADS-DNA-GUN ID-NO K	HB-2178
HUM SERV—HEALTH FAC—DEVLP PLAN	
MISSING CHILD—TECHNICAL	HB-2027
PEN CD-DNST POL-INCR MINIMUMS	НВ-2467
PROP TX POWER STATION—VALUE	
PROP TX – SR CIT ASSES – 62 – CPI	HB-0317
PROP TX—SR CIT EXEMPT—ILLNESS	HB-0381
PUB LABOR RELATION—APPLICATION	HB-1063
RADIATION PROTECTION—LICENSE	НВ-0989
SCHOOLS—PAPERWORK REDUCTION	HB-1642
SEX OFFENDR—EMPLOYMENT ADDRESS	
SOLID WST—GLASS RECYCL STUDY	HB-07/2
SR CIT DISABLED RELIEF—INCOME	HB-0314
ST PURCH—CONTRACTOR SUSPENSION	HB-0291
TXPYR BILL RTS—BURDEN PROOF	H B-UU/ I
TALLY DEPT. MEDEL MEDIA LIGHTO	IID 2440
VEH CD-PROPANE DELIVERY-LIGHTS	HB-2440
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS WILDLIFF—TECHNICAL	HB-2440 HB-1061
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS WILDLIFE—TECHNICALOTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	HB-2440 HB-1061 D BY O'BRIEN
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS WILDLIFE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 16, 89, 180, 193, 194, 233, 239, 278, 333, 417	HB-2440 HB-1061 D BY O'BRIEN 7, 561, 573, 681, 692, 724
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS WILDLIFE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 16, 89, 180, 193, 194, 233, 239, 278, 333, 417 1059, 1062, 1136, 1261, 1533, 1535, 1691, 1817, 2015, 229	HB-2440 HB-1061 D BY O'BRIEN 7, 561, 573, 681, 692, 724
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS WILDLIFE—TECHNICAL	HB-2440 HB-1061 D BY O'BRIEN 7, 561, 573, 681, 692, 724
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS	HB-2440 HB-1061 D BY O'BRIEN 7, 561, 573, 681, 692, 724
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS WILDLIFE—TECHNICAL	HB-2440 HB-1061 D BY O'BRIEN 7, 561, 573, 681, 692, 724
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS	HB-2440 HB-1061 D BY O'BRIEN 7, 561, 573, 681, 692, 724 5
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS	HB-2440 HB-1061 D BY O'BRIEN 7, 561, 573, 681, 692, 724 5
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS	HB-2440 HB-1061 D BY O'BRIEN 7, 561, 573, 681, 692, 724 5
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS	HB-2440 HB-1061 D BY O'BRIEN 7, 561, 573, 681, 692, 724 5 HB-0243 HB-0244 HB-0250
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS	HB-2440 HB-1061 D BY O'BRIEN 7, 561, 573, 681, 692, 724 5 HB-0243 HB-0244 HB-0583
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS	HB-2440 HB-1061 D BY O'BRIEN 7, 561, 573, 681, 692, 724 5 HB-0243 HB-0244 HB-0250 HB-0583 HB-2236
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS	HB-2440 HB-1061 D BY O'BRIEN 7, 561, 573, 681, 692, 724 5 HB-0243 HB-0244 HB-0250 HB-0583 HB-2236 HB-1384
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS	HB-2440 HB-1061 DBY O'BRIEN 7, 561, 573, 681, 692, 724 5 HB-0243 HB-0244 HB-2050 HB-0583 HB-2366 HB-1384 HB-0242
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS	HB-2440 HB-1061 DBY O'BRIEN 7, 561, 573, 681, 692, 724 5 HB-0243 HB-0244 HB-0583 HB-0236 HB-1384 HB-0242 HB-0582
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS	HB-2440 HB-1061 DBY O'BRIEN 7, 561, 573, 681, 692, 724 5 HB-0243 HB-0244 HB-0583 HB-236 HB-1384 HB-0422 HB-0582 HB-0589
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS	HB-2440 HB-1061 DBY O'BRIEN 7, 561, 573, 681, 692, 724 5 HB-0243 HB-0244 HB-0583 HB-236 HB-1384 HB-0422 HB-0582 HB-0569 HB-0860
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS WILDLIFE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 16, 89, 180, 193, 194, 233, 239, 278, 333, 417, 1059, 1062, 1136, 1261, 1533, 1535, 1691, 1817, 2015, 229 SENATE BILL: 14, 20, 164, 396, 452, 580, 806 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 109, 181, 278, 280, 281 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 19, 35 PANKAU, CAROLE REPRESENTATIVE (49TH DIST. REP) AMUSEMENT RIDE—INFLATABLES BARBER—COSMET SHOP—REGIS—REPEA CHILD SUP TO ATTY GEN—FROM DPA CNTY CD—NO BARKING DOGS LICENSING ACTS—SUNSET PROP TX—PTEL—AGG EXT—LIBRARY RTA—BICYCLES ON COMMUTER RAIL RTA—ENVIRONMENT PROTECT—TECH RTA—PROMPT PAYMENT—TECHNICAL SPEECH—LANG—SUNSET EXTENSION TIME STANDARDIZATION	HB-2440 HB-1061 D BY O'BRIEN 7, 561, 573, 681, 692, 724 5 HB-0243 HB-0244 HB-0550 HB-0583 HB-2236 HB-1384 HB-0242 HB-0569 HB-0569 HB-0860 HB-0584
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS WILDLIFE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 16, 89, 180, 193, 194, 233, 239, 278, 333, 417, 1059, 1062, 1136, 1261, 1533, 1535, 1691, 1817, 2015, 229 SENATE BILL: 14, 20, 164, 396, 452, 580, 806 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 109, 181, 278, 280, 281 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 19, 35 PANKAU, CAROLE REPRESENTATIVE (49TH DIST. REP) AMUSEMENT RIDE—INFLATABLES BARBER—COSMET SHOP—REGIS—REPEA CHILD SUP TO ATTY GEN—FROM DPA CNTY CD—NO BARKING DOGS LICENSING ACTS—SUNSET PROP TX—PTEL—AGG EXT—LIBRARY RTA—BICYCLES ON COMMUTER RAIL RTA—ENVIRONMENT PROTECT—TECH RTA—PROMPT PAYMENT—TECHNICAL SPEECH—LANG—SUNSET EXTENSION TIME STANDARDIZATION TXPYR BILL RTS—BURDEN PROOF	HB-2440 HB-1061 DBY O'BRIEN 7, 561, 573, 681, 692, 724 5 HB-0243 HB-0244 HB-0583 HB-1384 HB-1384 HB-0582 HB-0569 HB-0584 HB-0860 HB-0844 HB-0844
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS WILDLIFE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 16, 89, 180, 193, 194, 233, 239, 278, 333, 417, 1059, 1062, 1136, 1261, 1533, 1535, 1691, 1817, 2015, 229 SENATE BILL: 14, 20, 164, 396, 452, 580, 806 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 109, 181, 278, 280, 281 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 19, 35 PANKAU, CAROLE REPRESENTATIVE (49TH DIST. REP) AMUSEMENT RIDE—INFLATABLES BARBER—COSMET SHOP—REGIS—REPEA CHILD SUP TO ATTY GEN—FROM DPA. CNTY CD—NO BARKING DOGS LICENSING ACTS—SUNSET PROP TX—PTEL—AGG EXT—LIBRARY RTA—BICYCLES ON COMMUTER RAIL RTA—ENVIRONMENT PROTECT—TECH RTA—PROMPT PAYMENT—TECHNICAL SPECH—LANG—SUNSET EXTENSION TIME STANDARDIZATION TXPYR BILL RTS—BURDEN PROOF OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	HB-2440 HB-1061 DBY O'BRIEN 7, 561, 573, 681, 692, 724 5 HB-0243 HB-0244 HB-0583 HB-1384 HB-1384 HB-0582 HB-0569 HB-0584 HB-0860 HB-0844 HB-0844
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS WILDLIFE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 16, 89, 180, 193, 194, 233, 239, 278, 333, 417, 1059, 1062, 1136, 1261, 1533, 1535, 1691, 1817, 2015, 229 SENATE BILL: 14, 20, 164, 396, 452, 580, 806 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 109, 181, 278, 280, 281 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 19, 35 PANKAU, CAROLE REPRESENTATIVE (49TH DIST. REP) AMUSEMENT RIDE—INFLATABLES. BARBER—COSMET SHOP—REGIS—REPEA. CHILD SUP TO ATTY GEN—FROM DPA. CNTY CD—NO BARKING DOGS. LICENSING ACTS—SUNSET. PROP TX—PTEL—AGG EXT—LIBRARY RTA—BICYCLES ON COMMUTER RAIL. RTA—ENVIRONMENT PROTECT—TECH RTA—PROMPT PAYMENT—TECHNICAL. SPEECH—LANG—SUNSET EXTENSION. TIME STANDARDIZATION TXPYR BILL RTS—BURDEN PROOF. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 1998, 2396, 2468	HB-2440 HB-1061 DBY O'BRIEN 7, 561, 573, 681, 692, 724 5 HB-0243 HB-0244 HB-0583 HB-1384 HB-1384 HB-0582 HB-0569 HB-0584 HB-0860 HB-0844 HB-0844
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS WILDLIFE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 16, 89, 180, 193, 194, 233, 239, 278, 333, 417, 1059, 1062, 1136, 1261, 1533, 1535, 1691, 1817, 2015, 229 SENATE BILL: 14, 20, 164, 396, 452, 580, 806 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 109, 181, 278, 280, 281 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 19, 35 PANKAU, CAROLE REPRESENTATIVE (49TH DIST. REP) AMUSEMENT RIDE—INFLATABLES BARBER—COSMET SHOP—REGIS—REPEA CHILD SUP TO ATTY GEN—FROM DPA CNTY CD—NO BARKING DOGS LICENSING ACTS—SUNSET PROP TX—PTEL—AGG EXT—LIBRARY RTA—BICYCLES ON COMMUTER RAIL RTA—ENVIRONMENT PROTECT—TECH RTA—PROMPT PAYMENT—TECHNICAL SPEECH—LANG—SUNSET EXTENSION TIME STANDARDIZATION TXPYR BILL RTS—BURDEN PROOF OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 1998, 2396, 2468 SENATE BILL: 29, 39, 240, 396, 428, 950	HB-2440 HB-1061 DBY O'BRIEN 7, 561, 573, 681, 692, 724 5 HB-0243 HB-0244 HB-0583 HB-1384 HB-1384 HB-0582 HB-0569 HB-0584 HB-0860 HB-0844 HB-0844
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS WILDLIFE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 16, 89, 180, 193, 194, 233, 239, 278, 333, 417, 1059, 1062, 1136, 1261, 1533, 1535, 1691, 1817, 2015, 229 SENATE BILL: 14, 20, 164, 396, 452, 580, 806 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 109, 181, 278, 280, 281 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 19, 35 PANKAU, CAROLE REPRESENTATIVE (49TH DIST. REP) AMUSEMENT RIDE—INFLATABLES BARBER—COSMET SHOP—REGIS—REPEA CHILD SUP TO ATTY GEN—FROM DPA CNTY CD—NO BARKING DOGS LICENSING ACTS—SUNSET PROP TX—PTEL—AGG EXT—LIBRARY RTA—BICYCLES ON COMMUTER RAIL RTA—ENVIRONMENT PROTECT—TECH RTA—PROMPT PAYMENT—TECHNICAL SPEECH—LANG—SUNSET EXTENSION TIME STANDARDIZATION TXPYR BILL RTS—BURDEN PROOF OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 1998, 2396, 2468 SENATE BILL: 29, 39, 240, 396, 428, 950 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 5, 15	HB-2440 HB-1061 DBY O'BRIEN 7, 561, 573, 681, 692, 724 5 HB-0243 HB-0244 HB-0583 HB-1384 HB-1384 HB-0582 HB-0569 HB-0584 HB-0860 HB-0844 HB-0844
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS WILDLIFE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 16, 89, 180, 193, 194, 233, 239, 278, 333, 417, 1059, 1062, 1136, 1261, 1533, 1535, 1691, 1817, 2015, 229 SENATE BILL: 14, 20, 164, 396, 452, 580, 806 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 109, 181, 278, 280, 281 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 19, 35 PANKAU, CAROLE REPRESENTATIVE (49TH DIST. REP) AMUSEMENT RIDE—INFLATABLES BARBER—COSMET SHOP—REGIS—REPEA CHILD SUP TO ATTY GEN—FROM DPA CNTY CD—NO BARKING DOGS LICENSING ACTS—SUNSET PROP TX—PTEL—AGG EXT—LIBRARY RTA—BICYCLES ON COMMUTER RAIL RTA—ENVIRONMENT PROTECT—TECH RTA—PROMPT PAYMENT—TECHNICAL SPEECH—LANG—SUNSET EXTENSION TIME STANDARDIZATION TXPYR BILL RTS—BURDEN PROOF OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 1998, 2396, 2468 SENATE BILL: 29, 39, 240, 396, 428, 950	HB-2440 HB-1061 DBY O'BRIEN 7, 561, 573, 681, 692, 724 5 HB-0243 HB-0244 HB-0583 HB-1384 HB-1384 HB-0582 HB-0569 HB-0584 HB-0860 HB-0844 HB-0844
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS WILDLIFE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 16, 89, 180, 193, 194, 233, 239, 278, 333, 417, 1059, 1062, 1136, 1261, 1533, 1535, 1691, 1817, 2015, 229 SENATE BILL: 14, 20, 164, 396, 452, 580, 806 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 109, 181, 278, 280, 281 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 19, 35 PANKAU, CAROLE REPRESENTATIVE (49TH DIST. REP) AMUSEMENT RIDE—INFLATABLES. BARBER—COSMET SHOP—REGIS—REPEA. CHILD SUP TO ATTY GEN—FROM DPA. CNTY CD—NO BARKING DOGS. LICENSING ACTS—SUNSET. PROP TX—PTEL—AGG EXT—LIBRARY. RTA—BICYCLES ON COMMUTER RAIL. RTA—ENVIRONMENT PROTECT—TECH. RTA—PROMPT PAYMENT—TECHNICAL. SPEECH—LANG—SUNSET EXTENSION. TIME STANDARDIZATION TXPYR BILL RTS—BURDEN PROOF. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 1998, 2396, 2468 SENATE BILL: 29, 39, 240, 396, 428, 950 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 5, 15 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 32	HB-2440 HB-1061 DBY O'BRIEN 7, 561, 573, 681, 692, 724 5 HB-0243 HB-0244 HB-0583 HB-1384 HB-1384 HB-0582 HB-0569 HB-0584 HB-0860 HB-0844 HB-0844
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS WILDLIFE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 16, 89, 180, 193, 194, 233, 239, 278, 333, 417, 1059, 1062, 1136, 1261, 1533, 1535, 1691, 1817, 2015, 229 SENATE BILL: 14, 20, 164, 396, 452, 580, 806 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 109, 181, 278, 280, 281 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 19, 35 PANKAU, CAROLE REPRESENTATIVE (49TH DIST. REP) AMUSEMENT RIDE—INFLATABLES BARBER—COSMET SHOP—REGIS—REPEA CHILD SUP TO ATTY GEN—FROM DPA CNTY CD—NO BARKING DOGS LICENSING ACTS—SUNSET PROP TX—PTEL—AGG EXT—LIBRARY RTA—BICYCLES ON COMMUTER RAIL RTA—ENVIRONMENT PROTECT—TECH RTA—PROMPT PAYMENT—TECHNICAL SPEECH—LANG—SUNSET EXTENSION TIME STANDARDIZATION TXPYR BILL RTS—BURDEN PROOF OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 1998, 2396, 2468 SENATE BILL: 29, 39, 240, 396, 428, 950 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 5, 15 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 32	HB-2440 HB-1061 D BY O'BRIEN 7, 561, 573, 681, 692, 724 5 HB-0243 HB-0244 HB-0583 HB-0583 HB-0582 HB-0582 HB-0584 HB-0860 HB-0841 HB-0841 HB-0841 HB-0841
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS WILDLIFE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 16, 89, 180, 193, 194, 233, 239, 278, 333, 417, 1059, 1062, 1136, 1261, 1533, 1535, 1691, 1817, 2015, 229 SENATE BILL: 14, 20, 164, 396, 452, 580, 806 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 109, 181, 278, 280, 281 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 19, 35 PANKAU, CAROLE REPRESENTATIVE (49TH DIST. REP) AMUSEMENT RIDE—INFLATABLES BARBER—COSMET SHOP—REGIS—REPEA CHILD SUP TO ATTY GEN—FROM DPA CNTY CD—NO BARKING DOGS LICENSING ACTS—SUNSET PROP TX—PTEL—AGG EXT—LIBRARY RTA—BICYCLES ON COMMUTER RAIL RTA—ENVIRONMENT PROTECT—TECH RTA—PROMPT PAYMENT—TECHNICAL SPEECH—LANG—SUNSET EXTENSION TIME STANDARDIZATION TXPYR BILL RTS—BURDEN PROOF OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 1998, 2396, 2468 SENATE BILL: 29, 39, 240, 396, 428, 950 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 5, 15 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 32 PARKE, TERRY R. REPRESENTATIVE (53RD DIST. REP) COSMETL ENDORSE—NAIL TECH—EXAM	HB-2440 HB-1061 D BY O'BRIEN 7, 561, 573, 681, 692, 724 5 HB-0243 HB-0244 HB-0583 HB-0583 HB-0582 HB-0582 HB-0584 HB-0860 HB-0840
VEH CD—PROPANE DELIVERY—LIGHTS WILDLIFE—TECHNICAL OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 16, 89, 180, 193, 194, 233, 239, 278, 333, 417, 1059, 1062, 1136, 1261, 1533, 1535, 1691, 1817, 2015, 229 SENATE BILL: 14, 20, 164, 396, 452, 580, 806 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 109, 181, 278, 280, 281 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 19, 35 PANKAU, CAROLE REPRESENTATIVE (49TH DIST. REP) AMUSEMENT RIDE—INFLATABLES BARBER—COSMET SHOP—REGIS—REPEA CHILD SUP TO ATTY GEN—FROM DPA CNTY CD—NO BARKING DOGS LICENSING ACTS—SUNSET PROP TX—PTEL—AGG EXT—LIBRARY RTA—BICYCLES ON COMMUTER RAIL RTA—ENVIRONMENT PROTECT—TECH RTA—PROMPT PAYMENT—TECHNICAL SPEECH—LANG—SUNSET EXTENSION TIME STANDARDIZATION TXPYR BILL RTS—BURDEN PROOF OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 1998, 2396, 2468 SENATE BILL: 29, 39, 240, 396, 428, 950 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 5, 15 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 32	HB-2440 HB-1061 D BY O'BRIEN 7, 561, 573, 681, 692, 724 5 HB-0243 HB-0244 HB-0583 HB-0583 HB-1384 HB-0582 HB-0582 HB-0584

PARKE, TERRY R. REPRESENTATIVE (53RD DIST. REP)—	Cont.
ED LAB RELA—ED EMPLOYE DEFINTN	
ENDANGER SCHOOL BUS TRANSPORT	HB- 0561
GOV BUDGET PROPOSAL—ESTIMATES	HB-0906
HOMEOWNER INS-NO DISCRM-ABUSE	HB-2508
INC TX-LOWER RATE	
INC TY_STD FYEMPT_\$2000	HR-2490
INS CD—EXCHANGE—REORGANIZATION	HB-0223
MUNI CODE—TELECOMM TAX	HB-0254
MUNI CODE—TELECOMM TAX	
PRAIRIE ST AUTH—EXPENSES—TECH	HB-0969
PREVAIL WAGE—PROJECT AGREEMENT	HR-1843
SALE—HAIR CARE PRODUCTS	HR-0519
ST BAN FORCED LABOR GOODS K	HR-1176
UNEMPL INS—TEMPORARY HELP FIRM	HR_1153
UNEMPL INS—WAGES AND WKLY WAGE	
UNEMPLOY INS—CONTRIBUTION RATE	
UNEMPLOYMENT INS—LABOR DISPUTE	UD 1571
VEH CD—WINDSHLD TINT	ID 1115
VET MED—EXEMPTION—QUALIFY	UD 1126
WELMED-EXEMPTION-QUALIFI	HD 0022
WRK COMP—QUESTIONS—TECHNICAL	ПБ-0932
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORI	ED BY PARKE
HOUSE BILL: 280, 382, 383, 1194, 1223, 2050	
SENATE BILL: 35, 76, 83, 107, 124, 199, 303, 358, 378, 47	6, 599, 658, 790, 827, 844,
862	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 142, 153, 170, 225, 248	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 32	
PERSICO, VINCENT A. REPRESENTATIVE (39TH DIST. RE	יםי
ALCOHOL—DRUG INTERVENTION—INFO	UD 1217
CD CORR—DOC CONTRACTS	IID-1217
CHICAGO SCHOOLS—TRUANCY BOARD	
CONSERVATION—TREES—SALE	
DRYCLEANER ENV RESPONSE FUND	
ELEC CD—CAMPN FINANCE	HB-00/2
ELECTRIC UTILITY COMPETITION	HB-00/0
EPA-CONSTRUCTION-DEBRIS-FEES	НВ-1887
EPA - LNDSCP WAST - LANDFIL COVER	
EPA—NONSPEC WASTE CERTIF	
EPA - PERMITS - TECHNICAL	НВ-0258
EPA—TRANSFER STATION FEES	НВ-1106
HAZ MAT-RESPONSE-ALL COMM-COST	
INSTALLMENT LOAN TRANSACTIONS	HB-2211
NUC SAFETY—PLANS—COMPENSATION	
POLLUTION PREVENTION—TECHNICAL	HB-0260
PUB UTIL—NO SUBSIDY NONUTILITY	HB-0789
PUBLIC UTILITIES—TECHNICAL	
SCH CD—MANDATE WAIVER HEARINGS	НВ-0689
SCH CD-SCHOOL COUNSELORS	HB- 0159
SCH CD—SCHOOL TERM LENGTH	
SOLID WST—GLASS RECYCL STUDY	H B -0772
TAX CAPS—SCHOOL SAFETY LEVIESTRANS BOND—INCREAS—FED DEFICIT	
TRANS BOND—INCREAS—FED DEFICIT	HB-2499
TRUSTEE DELEGATE INVESTING	HB- 1037
UNCDCORR—CHILD PORN—NO PROBATN	HB- 0472
UTIL ELECTRIC COMPETITION	HB- 0361
UTILITY ELECTRIC COMPETE	HB-1998
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR	ED BY PERSICO
HOUSE BILL: 448, 643, 819, 1324	
SENATE BILL: 54, 55, 56, 347, 778, 939	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 108, 153, 161, 175	
DIFFERENCE DAYAR R. RERECCIONES ARREST MARCHINES DE COMPANION DE COMPA	· ·
PHELPS, DAVID D. REPRESENTATIVE (118TH DIST. DEM	LID 0070
\$CDB—CORRECTIONS PROJECTSABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH	ПD -UU/У
ACCESS EMERGENCY MED SERVICES	HB-U382
BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT BUS USE—LARGE SCALE DVLPMNT	
BUS USE—LARGE SCALE DVLPMINT	
CD CORR—LIFE SKILLS CENTERS	

PHELPS, DAVID D. REPRESENTATIVE (118TH DIST. DEM)-	
CORR MANAGE HLTH CARE COMM	НВ-0993
CRIM CD-OBSCENITY-STANDARD	HB-0245
CTY CD—SALINE—SALES TAX	HB-1067
DIRECT ENTRY MIDWIFE CERTIF	HB-1623
DISSOLUTION—LEGAL DISABILITY	HB-0132
DPA-ABORTION LIMITATIONS	НВ-0383
DPA-AFDC-SELF SUFFICIENCY	HB-1460
DPA-MEDICAID-MANAGED CARE	HB-1556
EMERG MANAG—COMPUTER SYS—BONDS	HB-2249
EMPLOY SEC—POSTING STATE JOBS	HB-1429
ENERGY EDUC—MARKETING ACT	HB-0998
FUND EDUCATION FIRST ACT	HB-0100
HEALTH CARE DELIV—BIRTH CTRS	HB-1828
HEALTHY START INS PLAN ACT	HB-1302
HGHR ED-ISAC-TECHNICAL	
HGHR ED-PARTIAL TUITION WAIVER	HB-1525
HLTH CARE SURROGATE DECISIONS	HB-1066
HOSPITAL LIC ACT—PHYS PRIVLEGS	HB-1555
HUM—SVC—RURAL PILOT PROJECTS	HB-1001
IL COAL RECOVERY ACT 1997	HR-0324
INC TX CR—TUITION—IL COLL—UNIV	HR-0400
INC TX—COLL SAVINGS—EXEMPT	HB-0401
LIVESTOCK ACTS—INCLUDE RATITES	ПБ-0-101 ПБ 1150
NURSING HOME—VIOLATIONS—FINES	
OZONE TRANSPORT—ST IMPLEM PLAN	
PEN CD—DNST TCHR—SIU CREDIT PROFESSNL TCHR STANDARDS BOARD	ID-1493
PROPESSIVE TEAR STANDARDS BOARDPROP TAX HOMESTEAD IMPROVEMENT	DD-0019
PRVT COLLEGES—TECHNICAL	IID 1064
PUB LABOR RELATION—APPLICATION	DD-1004
PUBLIC EMPL PENSION EQUITY ACT	HD-1003
RURAL HEALTH NETWORKS	ID-0110
RURAL MANUFACTURE INCENTIVE AC	11D-1030
SALES TX—AGGREGATE EQUIP—EXMPT	HD-2107
SCH CD—ADMIN COSTS—TECHNICAL	ПD-002/ ПD 2400
SCH CD—BONDED INDEBTEDNESS	IID-2400 UD 1622
SCH CD—BOUNDARY CHANGES	
SCH CD—CERTIFICATION—TECHNICAL	НВ-1003 НВ-2485
SCH CD—EMERGENCY RELOCATION	
SCH CD—LIABILITY COVERAGE—TECH	HR-2486
SCH CD—MANDATE WAIVER HEARINGS	HR-0689
SCH CD—3RD PARTY SERVICES—TECH	HR-2487
SCHCD—EXTRORD SPEC ED REIMBMNT	
SCHCD—EXTRORD SIZE ED REIMBINIT	ПБ-0034 ПВ_1009
SCHCD—TECHNOL—INTERGOV AGRMNT	UD 1112
SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION BONDS	
SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION BONDS	
USE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPT	
USE—OCC TAXES—EXEMPT COAL	ПБ-0300 ПБ 0300
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOREI	NEV DHEI DC
HOUSE BILL: 28, 29, 193, 228, 251, 270, 277, 417, 420, 47	'8 573 710 1136 1156
1166, 1176, 1227, 1408, 1481, 1782, 1785, 2325	0, 373, 710, 1130, 1130
1100, 11/0, 122/, 1700, 1701, 1/02, 1/03, 2323	
SENATE RILL 14 28 88 245 557 560 561 645 755 910	1072
SENATE BILL: 14, 28, 88, 245, 557, 560, 561, 645, 755, 910,	1072
SENATE BILL: 14, 28, 88, 245, 557, 560, 561, 645, 755, 910, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 178	1072
SENATE BILL: 14, 28, 88, 245, 557, 560, 561, 645, 755, 910, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 178 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 35	1072
SENATE BILL: 14, 28, 88, 245, 557, 560, 561, 645, 755, 910, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 178 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 35 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 27, 28	1072
SENATE BILL: 14, 28, 88, 245, 557, 560, 561, 645, 755, 910, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 178 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 35 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 27, 28 POE. RAYMOND REPRESENTATIVE (99TH DIST. REP)	
SENATE BILL: 14, 28, 88, 245, 557, 560, 561, 645, 755, 910, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 178 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 35 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 27, 28 POE, RAYMOND REPRESENTATIVE (99TH DIST. REP) CHILD CARE INST—LIC CHG—NOTICE	НВ-0653
SENATE BILL: 14, 28, 88, 245, 557, 560, 561, 645, 755, 910, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 178 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 35 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 27, 28 POE, RAYMOND REPRESENTATIVE (99TH DIST. REP) CHILD CARE INST—LIC CHG—NOTICE	HB-0653 HB-0241
SENATE BILL: 14, 28, 88, 245, 557, 560, 561, 645, 755, 910, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 178 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 35 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 27, 28 POE, RAYMOND REPRESENTATIVE (99TH DIST. REP) CHILD CARE INST—LIC CHG—NOTICE	HB-0653 HB-0241 HB-1249
SENATE BILL: 14, 28, 88, 245, 557, 560, 561, 645, 755, 910, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 178 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 35 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 27, 28 POE, RAYMOND REPRESENTATIVE (99TH DIST. REP) CHILD CARE INST—LIC CHG—NOTICE	HB-0653 HB-0241 HB-1249 HB-0592
SENATE BILL: 14, 28, 88, 245, 557, 560, 561, 645, 755, 910, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 178 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 35 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 27, 28 POE, RAYMOND REPRESENTATIVE (99TH DIST. REP) CHILD CARE INST—LIC CHG—NOTICE	HB-0653 HB-0241 HB-1249 HB-0592 HB-0651
SENATE BILL: 14, 28, 88, 245, 557, 560, 561, 645, 755, 910, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 178 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 35 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 27, 28 POE, RAYMOND REPRESENTATIVE (99TH DIST. REP) CHILD CARE INST—LIC CHG—NOTICE	HB-0653 HB-0241 HB-1249 HB-0592 HB-0651 HB-2513
SENATE BILL: 14, 28, 88, 245, 557, 560, 561, 645, 755, 910, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 178 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 35 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 27, 28 POE, RAYMOND REPRESENTATIVE (99TH DIST. REP) CHILD CARE INST—LIC CHG—NOTICE	HB-0653 HB-0241 HB-1249 HB-0592 HB-0651 HB-2513 HB-0650
SENATE BILL: 14, 28, 88, 245, 557, 560, 561, 645, 755, 910, HOUSE RESOLUTION: 178 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24, 35 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 27, 28 POE, RAYMOND REPRESENTATIVE (99TH DIST. REP) CHILD CARE INST—LIC CHG—NOTICE	HB-0653 HB-0241 HB-1249 HB-0592 HB-0513 HB-0650 HB-1315

POE, RAYMOND REPRESENTATIVE (99TH DIST. REP)—	Cont.
DISEASED ANIMALS—REPORTING	HB-1547
DOM VIOLENCE-ADDRESS CONFID	
EMPLOYERS—REPORT HIRE TO DES	
GAMBLING RIGHT TO VOTE ACT	НВ-0386
GENETIC INFORMATION PRIVACY AC	
HGHR ED-STUDENT MEMBER VOTES	НВ-2364
INC TAX CR—ST CHILD CARE SITE	
PEN CD—SOCIAL SECURITY OFFSET	
PEN CD—ST EMPL—SURVIVOR INCR	
PENSION SYSTEM IMPROVEMENT ACT	
PUBLIC EMPL PENSION EQUITY ACT	
TWP—CD—PETITION TO DISCONTINUE	
UCC-FILING FINANCING STATEMNTS	
UNIV POLICE DISCIPLINARY ACTVEH CD—COMM LICENSE WAIVER	HR_0005
VEH CD—COMM LICENSE WAIVERVEH CD—HIGHER ED STUDENT PLATE	HR_0020
VEH CD—REVOKE LICENSE—GANG	HR-1207
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOI	RED BY POE
HOUSE BILL: 618, 868, 1076, 1105, 1140, 1219, 2122, 23	200 2440 2492
SENATE BILL: 3, 9, 15, 109, 172, 233, 314, 490, 555, 599	703 711 815 827 1030
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 59, 89, 205	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
PUGH, COY REPRESENTATIVE (10TH DIST. DEM)	
\$DCCA—WESTSIDE SMALL BUS DEV	
CIV PRO—FORECLOSURE—REDMPTION	
CIV PRO—FREE PATIENT RECORDS	
CONSUMER FRAUD—SERVICE—GENDER	
CORRECTIONS—DETERMINATE SENTEN	
CRIM CD—DEATH PENALTY	
DCCA—EMPLOYMENT GRANTS—TECH	
DHS—WLFARE REFORM COMMITT DRUG—1ST OFFENSE—COMM SERVICE	
ENVIRONMENTAL JUSTICE ACT	
HGH ED-UNDERREPRESENTED GROUPS	HR_0238
JUD VACANCY—RESIDENCE	
NARCTCS PRFIT FORFEIT—DISTRBTN	HB-0237
PUB AID—ELECTRONIC FINGERPRINT	
RECOVERY CARE CENTERS—AUTHORTY	HB-0410
SALE—HAIR CARE PRODUCTS	HB-0519
WELFARE-EMPLOYMENT PLAN	HB-2081
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSO	RED BY PUGH
HOUSE BILL: 28, 40, 49, 58, 59, 94, 100, 105, 127, 129,	147, 156, 180, 182, 184, 185,
206, 323, 604, 1785, 2454	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 66, 77, 78, 121, 176, 185	•
REITZ, DAN REPRESENTATIVE (116TH DIST. DEM)	
COAL MINING—TECHNICAL	НВ-0997
FIREARM REGULATION—PREEMPTION	HB-0216
PEN CD-DNST FIRE-CHILDREN	HB-0510
SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION GRANTS	HB-2470
ST POLICE—BURIAL BENEFIT	HB-0813
UNEMPL INS—WORK—BASED LEARNING VEH CD—BAN—MOTORCYCLE—HOME RUL	HB-0240
VEH CD—BAN—MOTORCYCLE—HOME RUL	HB-1062
VEH CD—FEES—CYCLE RIDER SAFETY	
VEHICLE CD—TECHNICAL	HB-1059
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSO	RED BY REITZ
HOUSE BILL: 1557, 1817, 2337, 2398	
SENATE BILL: 250, 255, 256, 908	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 36	
RIGHTER, DALE A. REPRESENTATIVE (106TH DIST. RE	(P)
DP HLTH-OVARIAN CANCER-PROGRAM	HB-2500
DUI—INCREASE PENALTY—SEIZE CAR	HB-2306
ETHICS—ST AGENCY—ST OFFICIALS	HB-2334
INC TX—RESIDENTIAL CREDIT	НВ-2463
SCHOOLS—FAIR—EQUITABLE FUNDING	HB-0452
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSO	KED BY RIGHTER
HOUSE BILL: 2492	

RIGHTER, DALE A. REPRESENTATIVE (106TH DIST. REP)—Cont. SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 47

RONEN, CAROL REPRESENTATIVE (17TH DIST. DEM)	
ABORTION LAW—POSTING OBJECTION	HB-0629
ADOPTED CHILD-PROCEDURE-INSUR	HB-0098
AIRPORT—DOT FUND—ENVIRON STUDY	HB- 0330
AUTOMATIC TELLERS—FEE DISCLOSU	HB-0074
CD CORR—IMMUNITY—COMM SERVICE	HB-2148
CD CORR—PILOT PROGRM—JUVENILE	HB-0723
CIV ADM-DPHLTH-VIOLENT INJURY	HB- 1806
COMMNTY SRVCS ACT—EMPLYEE COMP	HB-0925
CRIM CD-DEATH PENALTY	HB-22 91
CRIM CD-FIREARM SALES-SCHOOLS	HB- 0137
DAGE-HOME-COMMUNITY BASED CARE	HB-1298
DAGING-PREVENTIVE SERVICE-TECH	
DCFS—HOMELESS PERSON—TECH	HB-1811
DCFS-REPORT-ADDICT-BIRTH-TECH	HB-1812
DCFS-TECHNICAL	НВ-1813
DHS—AUDIT DPA CHLD SUPPRT	НВ-1808
DHS-CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS	НВ-0630
DHS-DAGING-PREVENTIVE SERVICES	
DOHS-STANDARDS AND EVALUATIONS	HB-0862
DOMESTC VIOLNCE-EMERGNCY ORDER	НВ-1589
DOMESTC VIOLNCE—PARENTAGE	HB-1613
DPA-MANAGD CARE-ADMINISTRATN	HB-0775
EARLY CHILDHD ED COLLABORATION	HB-1301
ELEC CD—NOTICE—EXAMINE REPORTS	HB-0187
ELEC CD—POL COMM—ORG—REPORTS	HB-0/29
EVICTION—DRUG RELATD—PROCEDURE	HB-2030
FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY	HB-0127
HOME—DELIVERED MEALSHOUSING—ABANDNED PROPRTY REHAB	ПВ-1227 ПВ 1224
HUUSING—ABANDNED PROPRI I REHAD	DD-1234
HUM SVC—RESPONSIBLE FATHERS	ID-2033
HYPO SYRINGES—NEEDLE EXCHANGEIL NURSE ACT—DRUG USE—TREATMNT	HR-1077
IL NURSING ACT—APRN	HR-1078
IL NURSING ACT—DEFINITIONS	HR-1079
IL NURSING ACT—SUNSET	
INS CD REPEAL ANTITHEFT RATES	HB-1260
INSCD DOMESTIC ABUSE NO DISCRM	HB-0441
JOINT SIMPLIFIED DISSOLUTION	HB-1612
JUV CT—COMMUNITY SERVICE—LIAB	HB-2149
JUV CT—YOUTH PEER JURIES	HB-2146
LEGALIZE ASSISTED SUICIDE	HB-0691
MEDCAID—MANAGD CARE EVALUATION	HB-0780
MEDCAID-MANAGD CARE ORIENTATN	HB-0774
MEDICAID—MANAGD CARE PENALTIES	HB-0778
MEDICAID—MANAGD CARE ROUNDTABL	HB-0782
MEDICAID-MANAGED CARE AUDIT	HB-0785
MHDD-TRANSITIONAL PROGRAM-TECH	HB-1805
MUNI CD-TOBACCO SALES REGULATN	
NOTICE—FETAL ALCOHOL SYNDROM	HB-1102
PATIENT RIGHT—PROVIDER ID	HB-0864
PROP TX-HISTORIC RESIDENCES	нв-0982
PROP TX-TRUTH IN TAX-SAME DATE	HR-02/1
PUB AID—CHILD SUPPORT BUDGETNG	HB-1129
PUB UTIL—POWER SURGE DAMAGES	HB-0043
PUBLIC AID—KIDS BASIC NEEDSPUBLIC AID—WORK—PREGNANCY—KIDS	0181 -an
PUBLIC AID—WUKK—PKEUNANCY—KIDS	ND-1809
RELIGIOUS FREEDOM RESTORATION	ПD-23/U ЦЪ 0961
RESPITE PROJECTS—FUNDINGSCH CD—STUDY N CAROLINA PROGS	1000-001 1001 gu
TELECOM MUNI FEE FEE ACTTELECOM—MUNI MAINT FEE ACT	HR-1720
VEH CD—SOUND AMPLIFICATION—CAR	HR_1250
WELFARE REFORM—ACCOUNTABILITY	
YOUTH CRIME EDUCAT CONSORTIUM	HB-2147
I OUTH CRIME EDUCAT COMOUNTIUM	<u></u> T /

DONIEN CAROL DERDESENTATIVE (17TH DIST DEM)	hni
RONEN, CAROL REPRESENTATIVE (17TH DIST. DEM)—C OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	
HOUSE BILL: 111, 271, 395, 538, 918, 1140, 1228, 1702, 178	
2359 SENATE BILL; 123, 278, 331, 421, 600	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 94, 117, 120, 121, 154, 255, 269	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18	
ROSKAM, PETER REPRESENTATIVE (40TH DIST. REP)	
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTHADOPTION—BIOLOGICL PARNT VISIT	HB-0382
CD CORR—OFFENDER ROOM & BD	HB-0013 HR-2063
CD CORR-OFFENSES-TECHNICAL	HB-2140
CD CORR—SEXUAL OFFENSES—BLOOD	
CHILD SUP TO ATTY GEN—FROM DPACIV PRO—MORTGAGE—TECHNICAL	HB-2050 HR-2036
CIV PRO—VENUE—TECHNICAL	HB-2141
CONSENT-MINOR-PHYSICIAN	НВ-1522
CONTROLLED SUB ADS TECHNICALCRIM CD-PENCD-DOC-NO SEX-INMAT	НВ-2173
CRIM CD—POSSN—BODY ARMOR PIERC	HB-1194
CRIM CD—TECHNICAL	HB-2137
CRIM CD—UNLAWFUL WEAPONS	HB-2097
CRIM PRO—COSTS—PROSECUTIONCRIM PRO—FORENSIC DNA TESTING	HB-2005 HB-2138
CRIM PRO—FORENSIC EVIDENCE	HB-2406
EDUCATIONAL CHOICE ACT	HB-0991
FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERYIL PROCUREMNT—STATE PURCHASING	HB-2064 HR-1633
INC TX—CREDIT—PREVIOUS RETURN	
INC TX-LOWER RATE	HB-2403
INC TX—SOUNDPROOFING CRJUV CT—JUVENILE COURT RECORDS	HB-1696 HR-0077
JUV CT—VENUE—TECHNICAL	HB-2139
LIQUOR CONTROL—STING OPERATION	HB-0155
PROP TX—CHARITABLE EXEMPTION PROP TX—PTELL—AGG EXTEN—PARKS	НВ-0992
PUB AID—CHILD SUPPORT BUDGETNG	
PUB LABOR—TELECOMMUNICATORS	HB-1530
RELIGIOUS FREEDOM RESTORATION	HB-2370
SCHOOLS—REPORT CRIMESSTREET LIGHT DIST—DISCONNECT	HB-1090 HB-1521
SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING	HB-0379
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR	ED BY ROSKAM
HOUSE BILL: 383, 725, 1139, 1341 SENATE BILL: 230, 381, 851, 1109	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 153	
RUTHERFORD, DAN REPRESENTATIVE (87TH DIST. REP	4
\$CDB—CMS—DNR—DOT—EPA	HB-0083
\$VARIOUS APPROPRIATION CHANGES	
ACCESS TO DERMATOLOGISTSBANK ACT REVOLVING CRDT—TECH	нь-084 <i>3</i> НВ-0733
BANKS—REVERSE STOCK SPLITS	HB-1588
BUILD ILL BOND—AUTHORIZE—TECH	
CIVIC CENTER CODECMS—FORMS—VOUCHERS	
COLLECTION ACT—COMPT OFFSET	
COMPTROLLER—REPORTS	НВ-0909
ELEC CD—JUDGE RESIDENCYFINANCIAL TRANSACTION CARD	HB-1159
G 0 BOND ACT—BACALUREAT SVNGS	HB-0084
GO BOND ACT—REDUCTION	HB-0108
GO BONDS—AUTHORIZATION—TECHGO BONDS—INCREASE AUTHORIZATIO	
GOVT ACCOUNTABILITY—TECHNICAL	
IDFA—IEFFA—INCREASE BONDS	HB-1450
JOLIET ARSENAL—BONDSLICENSE OR ID—DIGITAL PICTURE	HB-2209 HB-1169

RUTHERFORD, DAN REPRESENTATIVE (87TH DIST. REP)—Co	
OCCUPATION & USE TAX CODE	. HB-1888
PEN CD—WORKERS COMP & OCC DIS	. HB-1244
PUBLIC SCHOOLS ED CHOICE	. НВ-0253
REPEAL OBSOLETE PROVISIONS	. НВ-0821
TRANS BOND—INCREAS—FED DEFICIT	
VEH CD—DRUNK DRIVING PENALTIES	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY	Y RUTHERFORD
HOUSE BILL: 452, 522, 754, 1633	
SENATE BILL: 87, 88, 508, 680, 762, 799, 953, 955 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 261	
RYDER, TOM REPRESENTATIVE (97TH DIST. REP)	
\$—DCORR—VAR EXPENSES	. HB- 0879
\$AUDITOR GENERAL \$BD HIGH ED—STUDY H ED ISSUES	. НВ-1964
PRO HIGH ED—21 UDY H ED 122 OES	. HB-2514
\$BD HIGHER ED—VARIOUS EXPENSES	. HB-0876
\$COMMUNITY COL—VAR EXPENSES	. HB-08//
\$DCCA—STUDY COMMERCE \$DCFS—STUDY KIDS ISSUES	. HB-2520
\$DCMS—VAR EXPENSES	. П D- 2323 - UD 0971
SDCORR_TECHNICAI	. IID-00/1 IID-2520
\$DCORR—TECHNICAL \$DEPT HEALTH—VARIOUS EXPENSES	HR-0860
\$DEPT HUMAN SERVICES	HB-2522
\$DEPT LABOR—LABOR ISSUES	. HB-2518
SDEPT OF HIMAN SERVICES	HR_0870
\$DEPT REVENUE—VARIOUS EXPENSES	. HB-0873
\$DHUM—RTS—VAR EXPENSES	. HB-0867
\$DNR—VAR EXPENSES	. HB-0874
\$DNUC—VAR EXPENSES	. HB- 0881
\$DP HLTH—TECHNICAL	. HB-2524
\$DPA – VAR EXPENSES	. HB-0868
\$DST—POL—VAR EXPENSES \$DVET—STUDY VETERANS ISSUES	. HB-0880
\$ENVIRONMENTAL AGENCIES	. ПВ-2323 - ПВ 1950
\$HIS PRES AG—STUDY	. ПВ-183U - ИВ-2521
\$HUMAN SERVICES AGENCIES	HR-1849
\$IDOT	. HB-1848
\$IDOT \$IL MATH & SCI ACADEMY—STUDY	. HB-2515
\$IL STATE BD OF EDUCATION	. HB-1852
\$IL STUDENT ASSIST COMM—STUDY	. HB-2516
\$ILL ARTS COUNCL—STUDY ISSUES	. HB-2519
\$ISAC—VAR EXPENSES	. HB-0878
\$LEGISLATIVE AGENCIES	. HB-1963
\$MIL AFFRS—VAR EXPENSES \$MILITARY AFFAIRS—ISSUE STUDY	. HB-0882
SOCE OFFICE OF COMPTROLLER	. HB-2528 - HB 1522
SOCE—ECON DEV AGENCIES	. ПD-1332 - UD-1947
SOCE—GENERAL ASSEMBLY	HR-1062
SOCE—NUCLEAR SAFETY—STUDY	HB-2526
\$OCE—PUBLIC SAFETY AGENCIES	. HB-1851
\$OCE—SEC OF STATE	. HB-1877
SOCE—SUPREME COURT	. HB-1473
\$ST BD ED—STUDY ED ISSUES \$ST BD EDUCATION—VAR EXPENSES	. HB- 2517
\$ST BD EDUCATION—VAR EXPENSES	. HB-0875
\$STPOL—POLICE ISSUES STUDY	. HB-2527
\$SUPME CT—VAR EXPENSES	. HB-0872
\$SUPP APPROP—VARIOUS AGENCIES	
ADMIN PRO—AGENCY RULES COPIESBANKS—REVERSE STOCK SPLITS	
BUDGET IMPLEMENTATION ACT—FY98	
BUILD ILL BOND—AUTHORIZE—TECH	
BUREAU FOR THE BLIND—TECHNICAL	. HB-1489
CRIM CD—CAUSING CATASTROPHE	. HB-1368
CRIM PRO—EXECUTE DEATH SENT	. HB- 2119
EMS—EMPLOYER RESPONSIBILITY	. HB- 1499
FREE TOBACCO—PROHIBITS	. HB-0359
GO BONDS—AUTHORIZATION—TECH	. HB- 1172

RYDER, TOM REPRESENTATIVE (97TH DIST. REP)-	Cont.
GO BONDS-INCREASE AUTHORIZATIO	HB-1171
HEALTH FACILITY PLANS	
HMO ACT TECHNICAL	HB-1491
HMO ACT—DRUGS—TECHNICAL	HB-1490
HOUS DEV AUTH—HOUSING—FINANCE	HB-0/31
HOUS DEV—RESIDENTIAL MORTGAGE	
IDFA—IEFFA—INCREASE BONDS	
LASER SYSTEM ACTMHDD CD—SRV PROVIDER—REP PAYEE	ПD-1144 UD ₋ 1447
NOTARY PUBLIC REGULATION	HR_1/52
PESTICIDE ACT—INCREASE LIC FEE	HR-0602
PUB AID—ELECTRONIC FINGERPRINT	HB-0204
PUB AID—FUNERAL—BURIAL PAYMENT	HB-0203
PUB AID—SCHOOL ATTENDANCE	HB-1707
PUBLIC AID—FUNERAL—BURIAL PAY	HB-0131
RADIATION INSTALL—FEES	HB-1493
REAL EST APPRAISER LIC ACT	HB-1214
RECOVERY CARE CENTERS—AUTHORTY	
SEX EXPLOITATION BY HEALTH PRO	
TELECOMMUNICATIONS—RATES—PACKS	HB-0714
VEH CD-UNINSURED-SAFETY TEST	<u>HB</u> -1494
VET—GRANTS—MED COSTS—BENEFIT	HB-2225
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPON	SORED BY RYDER
HOUSE BILL: 995	2 440 444 000 1000 1104
SENATE BILL: 31, 87, 88, 143, 265, 305, 316, 450, 532	2, 770, 777, 942, 999, 1020, 1127,
1128, 1129, 1130, 1131, 1132	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 7, 129, 279	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 10, 20, 24, 25	
SANTIAGO, MIGUEL A. REPRESENTATIVE (3RD DIS	Γ. DEM)
\$DHS—BILINGUAL DRUG—ALCHL ED	HB-0158
SOCE—IL COMMUNITY COLLEGE BD	HB-1903
SOCE—STATE BOARD OF EDUC	
AERONAUTICS—TECHNICAL	HB-1905
AGING—HEALTH CARE FUNDING	HB-1487
ALZHEIMERS SPEC CARE DISCLOS	
BANK ACT—TECHNICALCAR AS COLLATERAL—RT TO REDEEM	HB-1900
CD CORR—AGGRAVATING FACTORS	
CD CORR—RESTITUTION—CHILD ABUS	
CHI SCHOOLS—PROFESSNL DEVELPMT	
CHILD SUPPORT—WILFUL DEFAULT	
CHLD SUPPRT—PUBLICIZE DEADBEAT	
CIV PRO-FORCIBLE ENTRY-CRIME	HB-1140
CNTY CD—FLOOD HAZARD—TECH	HB-1901
COMMUNITY SERVICS ACT—TECH	HB-1634
CON INSTLMT LOAN OFF-SITE LEND	HB-0597
CRIM CD—FIREARMS—SCHOOL—PARK	HB- 0182
CRIM CD-SEX OFFENDER-LOITERING	
CRIM CD—TECHNICAL	НВ-1907
DEMENTIA TRAINING—BKGD	HB-1576
DHR—CITIZENS CRIME COMMISSION	
DNR—CHICAGO PARK DIST TRANSFERDPA—AFDC—EXTENDED CHILD CARE	
DPA—AFDC—EXTENDED CHIED CARE DPA—AID TO LAWFUL ALIENS	
DPA—CHILD SUPPORT HOTLINE	HR-0206
FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY	
HGH ED PREPAY TUITION CONTRACT	
HOSP-LICENSING-PRIVILEGS	
	HB-0408
HUMAN RIGHTS-LAYOFF-IMPACT	HB-0408 HB-0494
INC TAX CR—ST CHILD CARE SITE	HB-0408 HB-0494 HB-0142
INC TAX CR—ST CHILD CARE SITEINC TAX—RESIDENTIAL RENT CRED	HB-0408 HB-0494 HB-0142 HB-0186
INC TAX CR—ST CHILD CARE SITE INC TAX—RESIDENTIAL RENT CREDINC TX—CHECKOFF—DIABETES	
INC TAX CR—ST CHILD CARE SITEINC TAX—RESIDENTIAL RENT CREDINC TX—CHECKOFF—DIABETESINS COVER DIABETES MGT TRAINIG	
INC TAX CR—ST CHILD CARE SITEINC TAX—RESIDENTIAL RENT CREDINC TX—CHECKOFF—DIABETESINS COVER DIABETES MGT TRAINIGINS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT	
INC TAX CR—ST CHILD CARE SITEINC TAX—RESIDENTIAL RENT CREDINC TX—CHECKOFF—DIABETESINS COVER DIABETES MGT TRAINIG	

SANTIAGO, MIGUEL A. REPRESENTATIVE (3RD DIST. DEN	
LAW ENFORCE INTERN TRAINING	
MED PRAC—TECHNICAL	HB-1904
METRO WTR RECLAIM DIST—PROMOTE	HB-1374
METRO WTR RECLAM DIS-JOB CLASS	
MUNI CD-SHORT TITLE-TECHNICAL	HB-1636
NURSE HOME CARE ACT—TECH	HR-1638
PEN CD—ALL PUB EMPLS—NEW PLAN	HR_2197
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—ANNUAL INCR	ПВ- 0220
PEN CD-CHGO FIRE-SALARY	НВ-0227
PEN CD-CHGO LABOR-COMPOUND 3%	
PEN CD—CHGO LABOR—15 YR VEST	НВ-0016
PEN CD—CHGO MUN—COMPOUND 3%	HB-0013
PEN CD-CHGO MUNI-BENEFIT INCR	HB-0068
PEN CD-CHGO MUNI-BENEFIT INCR	HB-0069
PEN CD—CHGO MUNI—15 YR VESTING	
PEN CD—CHGO POL—BRASS SALARY	HR-0300
PEN CD—CHGO POL—DISAB EARNINGS	UD.0244
PEN CD—CHOO POL ELECTIONS	UD 0246
PEN CD—CHGO POL—ELECTIONS	ПD- 0340
PEN CD-CHGO POL-SALARY	НВ-0343
PEN CD—CHGO POL—TAX MULTIPLIER	НВ-0302
PEN CD-CHGO TCH-RETMT DISCOUNT	HB-0354
PEN CD-CHGO TCH-30 YRS ANY AGE	HB-0355
PEN CD-CHGO TCHR-STATE FUNDING	HB-0356
PEN CD-CHGO TCHR-SURVIVORS MIN	НВ-0385
PEN CD—CHGO TEACHER—RETMT INCR	
PEN CD—CHGO TEACHERS—100 DAYS	UD 0400
PEN CD—DNST POL&FIRE INTO IMRF	
PEN CD—IMRF SLEP—OCCUP DISEASE	
PEN CD—POL & FIRE—WORKERS COMP	
PEN CD—ST POL—25 YRS ANY AGE	HB-0575
PENCD-CHGO FIRE-DISABILITY ETC	
PENCD—CHGO MUNICIPAL & LABORER	НВ-0015
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY	HB- 0376
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT	HB-1041
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT PROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEE	HB-1041 HB-1283
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT PROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEE PROP TX—PTAB—9 MEMBERS	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT PROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEE PROP TX—PTAB—9 MEMBERS	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT PROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEE PROP TX—PTAB—9 MEMBERS RIVERBOAT—NEW LIC—COUNTY—MUNIC	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-1846
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARYPRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENTPROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEEPROP TX—PTAB—9 MEMBERSRIVERBOAT—NEW LIC—COUNTY—MUNICSCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-1846 HB-0128
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARYPRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENTPROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEEPROP TX—PTAB—9 MEMBERSRIVERBOAT—NEW LIC—COUNTY—MUNICSCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOURSCH CD—STATE AID—TECHNICAL	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-0128 HB-0128
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARYPRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENTPROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEEPROP TX—PTAB—9 MEMBERSRIVERBOAT—NEW LIC—COUNTY—MUNICSCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOURSCH CD—STATE AID—TECHNICALSENIOR HLTH INS COMMISSION	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-0128 HB-0128 HB-0048
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-1846 HB-0128 HB-1908 HB-0048 HB-1037
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-1846 HB-0128 HB-1908 HB-0048 HB-1037 HB-0149
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-1846 HB-0128 HB-1908 HB-0048 HB-1037 HB-0149 HB-1127
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT PROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEE	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-1846 HB-0128 HB-1908 HB-0048 HB-1037 HB-1127 HB-1128
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT PROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEE. PROP TX—PTAB—9 MEMBERS. RIVERBOAT—NEW LIC—COUNTY—MUNIC SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR. SCH CD—STATE AID—TECHNICAL SENIOR HLTH INS COMMISSION. TRUSTEE DELEGATE INVESTING. VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD. VEH CD—MEDICAL CONDITION—DRIVE VITAL REC—DEATH CERT—DEMENTIA. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-1846 HB-0128 HB-0128 HB-0048 HB-1037 HB-0149 HB-1127 HB-1128
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT PROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEE	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-1846 HB-0128 HB-0128 HB-0048 HB-1037 HB-0149 HB-1127 HB-1128
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT PROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEE PROP TX—PTAB—9 MEMBERS RIVERBOAT—NEW LIC—COUNTY—MUNIC SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR. SCH CD—STATE AID—TECHNICAL SENIOR HLTH INS COMMISSION TRUSTEE DELEGATE INVESTING VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD VEH CD—MEDICAL CONDITION—DRIVE VITAL REC—DEATH CERT—DEMENTIA OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 21, 40, 241, 301, 303, 304, 345, 357, 473, 57 803, 804, 1046, 1136, 1670, 2287	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-1846 HB-0128 HB-908 HB-0048 HB-1037 HB-0149 HB-1127 HB-1128 CD BY SANTIAGO 6, 577, 586, 752, 801, 802,
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT PROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEE PROP TX—PTAB—9 MEMBERS RIVERBOAT—NEW LIC—COUNTY—MUNIC SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR SCH CD—STATE AID—TECHNICAL SENIOR HLTH INS COMMISSION TRUSTEE DELEGATE INVESTING VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD VEH CD—MEDICAL CONDITION—DRIVE VITAL REC—DEATH CERT—DEMENTIA OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 21, 40, 241, 301, 303, 304, 345, 357, 473, 57 803, 804, 1046, 1136, 1670, 2287 SENATE BILL: 83, 172, 316, 368, 429, 543, 685, 698, 806, 8	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-1846 HB-0128 HB-908 HB-0048 HB-1037 HB-0149 HB-1127 HB-1128 CD BY SANTIAGO 6, 577, 586, 752, 801, 802,
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT PROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEE	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-1846 HB-0128 HB-908 HB-0048 HB-1037 HB-0149 HB-1127 HB-1128 CD BY SANTIAGO 6, 577, 586, 752, 801, 802,
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT PROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEE	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-1846 HB-0128 HB-908 HB-0048 HB-1037 HB-0149 HB-1127 HB-1128 CD BY SANTIAGO 6, 577, 586, 752, 801, 802,
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT PROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEE. PROP TX—PTAB—9 MEMBERS. RIVERBOAT—NEW LIC—COUNTY—MUNIC SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR. SCH CD—STATE AID—TECHNICAL. SENIOR HLTH INS COMMISSION. TRUSTEE DELEGATE INVESTING. VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD. VEH CD—MEDICAL CONDITION—DRIVE. VITAL REC—DEATH CERT—DEMENTIA. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 21, 40, 241, 301, 303, 304, 345, 357, 473, 57, 803, 804, 1046, 1136, 1670, 2287 SENATE BILL: 83, 172, 316, 368, 429, 543, 685, 698, 806, 840 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 135 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 21, 30	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-1846 HB-0128 HB-908 HB-0048 HB-1037 HB-0149 HB-1127 HB-1128 CD BY SANTIAGO 6, 577, 586, 752, 801, 802,
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT PROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEE	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-1846 HB-0128 HB-0128 HB-01037 HB-1037 HB-10149 HB-1127 HB-1128 HB-11
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT PROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEE	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-1846 HB-0128 HB-1908 HB-1037 HB-1037 HB-1127 HB-1128 HB-1128 HB-1128 HB-1128 HB-15128 HB-1128
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT PROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEE	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-1846 HB-0128 HB-1037 HB-0149 HB-1127 HB-1128 CD BY SANTIAGO 6, 577, 586, 752, 801, 802, 851, 878, 951, 1048, 1101 HB-0822 HB-1698
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT PROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEE	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-1846 HB-0128 HB-1037 HB-0149 HB-1127 HB-1128 CD BY SANTIAGO 6, 577, 586, 752, 801, 802, 851, 878, 951, 1048, 1101 HB-0822 HB-1698
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT PROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEE	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-1846 HB-0128 HB-0128 HB-0048 HB-0049 HB-1127 HB-1127 HB-1128 CD BY SANTIAGO 6, 577, 586, 752, 801, 802, 851, 878, 951, 1048, 1101 HB-0822 HB-0899
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT PROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEE. PROP TX—PTAB—9 MEMBERS. RIVERBOAT—NEW LIC—COUNTY—MUNIC SCH CD—CHI SCHLS PRISON TOUR. SCH CD—STATE AID—TECHNICAL. SENIOR HLTH INS COMMISSION. TRUSTEE DELEGATE INVESTING. VEH CD—DISAB PARK DEVICE—FRAUD. VEH CD—MEDICAL CONDITION—DRIVE. VITAL REC—DEATH CERT—DEMENTIA. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 21, 40, 241, 301, 303, 304, 345, 357, 473, 57 803, 804, 1046, 1136, 1670, 2287 SENATE BILL: 83, 172, 316, 368, 429, 543, 685, 698, 806, 8 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 135 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 21, 30 SAVIANO, ANGELO REPRESENTATIVE (77TH DIST. REP) \$CDB—WILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK. \$DCCA—ENERGY ASSISTANCE. \$VILLOW—HIGGINS CREEK. AGING—HEALTH CARE FUNDING.	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-1846 HB-0128 HB-0128 HB-0048 HB-1037 HB-1037 HB-1127 HB-1128 HB-1128 HB-1128 HB-1128 HB-1128 HB-1698 HB-0822 HB-0895 HB-0897 HB-1487
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT PROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEE	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-1846 HB-1908 HB-1908 HB-1037 HB-1037 HB-1127 HB-1128 HB-1128 HB-1128 HB-1128 HB-1128 HB-1128 HB-1698 HB-0892 HB-0897 HB-0897 HB-1487 HB-1486
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT PROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEE	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-1846 HB-1908 HB-1908 HB-1037 HB-1037 HB-1127 HB-1128 HB-1128 HB-1128 HB-1128 HB-1128 HB-1128 HB-1698 HB-0892 HB-0897 HB-0897 HB-1487 HB-1486
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT PROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEE	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-1846 HB-1908 HB-1037 HB-1037 HB-1127 HB-1128 CD BY SANTIAGO 6, 577, 586, 752, 801, 802, 851, 878, 951, 1048, 1101 HB-0822 HB-1698 HB-0897 HB-0495 HB-1486 HB-1486
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT PROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEE	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-1846 HB-1908 HB-0048 HB-0127 HB-1127 HB-1128 CD BY SANTIAGO 6, 577, 586, 752, 801, 802, 851, 878, 951, 1048, 1101 HB-0822 HB-1698 HB-0495 HB-1487 HB-1486 HB-0678 HB-061
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT PROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEE	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-1846 HB-0128 HB-0128 HB-0048 HB-0048 HB-1037 HB-1127 HB-1127 HB-1128 CD BY SANTIAGO 6, 577, 586, 752, 801, 802, 851, 878, 951, 1048, 1101 HB-0822 HB-1698 HB-0495 HB-1487 HB-1487 HB-1486 HB-0678 HB-0061 HB-0473
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT PROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEE	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-1846 HB-0128 HB-0048 HB-0048 HB-0149 HB-1127 HB-1128 CD BY SANTIAGO 6, 577, 586, 752, 801, 802, 851, 878, 951, 1048, 1101 HB-0822 HB-1698 HB-0495 HB-1487 HB-1486 HB-0678 HB-0678 HB-0473 HB-0171
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT PROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEE	HB-1041 HB-1283 HB-1511 HB-1846 HB-0128 HB-0128 HB-0048 HB-0048 HB-1037 HB-1037 HB-1127 HB-1127 HB-1128 HB-189 HB-0897 HB-0897 HB-0897 HB-0495 HB-0473 HB-0473 HB-0471 HB-0427
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT PROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEE	
PENCD—CHGO TCHR—AVERAGE SALARY PRIV SECURITY GUARD—EMPLOYMENT PROP TX—DEFAULT—MORTGAGEE	

SAVIANO, ANGELO REPRESENTATIVE (77TH DIST. REP)-	
CON INSTLMT LOAN OFF—SITE LEND	HB-0597
COURT CLERK STIPEND—INCREASE	HB-1500
CRIM CD-DECEPTIVE-CIV-DAMAGES	НВ-0437
CRIM CD-FALSE INFO	HB- 1397
CRIM CD-FIREARMS-VARIOUS	HB- 0916
CRIM CD—SOLICIT MINOR—COMPUTER	HB-0152
CRIM RECORDS—RELEASE INFO	HB- 1433
DAGE—VENDORS—ATTENDANTS—RATESDCCA—COMMY GROUPS—GRANT—TEC	HB-178 0
DCCA—COMMY GROUPS—GRANT—TEC	 HB- 1646
DCCA—FAMILY DEVELOPMENT GRANTS	HB- 0496
DEMENTIA TRAINING—BKGD	HB -1576
DESIGN PROFESSIONS PRAC—TITLE	HB-0728
DHS—ALZHEIMERS TREATMENT DRUG	HB- 1319
DHS—CARE WORKERS—WAGE INCREASE	HB-0368
DHS—CARE WORKERS—WAGE INCREASE	HB-0649
DIETETIC NUTRITION SVC—TECH	HB-1381
DST-POL-PUB LABOR RELATIONS	HB-0578
ELECTRIC UTILITY COMPETITION	HB-0676
ELECTRICIANS LICENSING ACT	HR-0681
ELECTRICIANS LICENSING ACTENDANGER SCHOOL BUS TRANSPORT	HR-0561
EPA—PERMITS—TECHNICAL	HB_0258
EPA—TRANSFER STATION FEES	ПD-0236 ИD 1106
FOREST PRESERVE—INT EARNINGS	UD 1461
FOX WATERWAY—GRISWOLD LAKE	HD-1031
FUN DIR—EMBALMER—CONT ED—EXEMP	ID-113/
TUN DIK-EMBALMEK-CUNT ED-EAEMY	IID 1701
HEALTHCARE WORKER BKGRD CHK	ПВ-1/81
HEARING—CONSUMER PROT—TECH	
HOME INSPECTION FRAUD ACT	HB-0800
HOME MED EQUIP—SVC—LICENSING	HB-0522
HOSP LIC ACT—PSYCHOLOGIST PRIV	HB-1213
HUMANE CARE—POLICE ANIMAL HWY CD—DIST ROAD FUND—SENIORS	HB-09/8
HWY CD-DIST ROAD FUND-SENIORS	НВ-1223
HYPNOTHERPIST LIC ACT	HB-1663
HYPNOTIST LICENSING ACT	НВ-1624
IL NURSE ACT—DRUG USE—TREATMNT	HB-1077
IL NURSING ACT—APRNIL NURSING ACT—DEFINITIONS	НВ-1078
IL NURSING ACT—DEFINITIONS	HB-1079
IL NURSING ACT—SUNSET	НВ-1076
ILL PLUMBING LIC—WATER SERVICE	HB-0911
ILLINOIS GAMING ACT OF 1997INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE	НВ-0169
INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE	HB-1841
INS CD GUARANTY ASSN—ANNUITY	HB- 0627
INS COVER DIABETES MGT TRAINIG	НВ-0888
INS COVER DIABETES MGT TRAINIG	HB-1142
INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENTINTEREST—DEBT—COLLECTN AGENCY	HB- 0579
INTEREST—DEBT—COLLECTN AGENCY	HB-0436
INTERMODE TRANSPORT TASK FORCE	HB-1392
LAW ENFORCE INTERN TRAINING	<u>HB</u> -0695
LICENSING ACTS—SUNSETLIQUOR ACT—PRODUCT SAMPLING	НВ-2236
LIQUOR ACT—PRODUCT SAMPLING	HB-1862
LIQUOR CODE—SIGNSLIQUOR CONTROL ACT—SIGNS	HB- 0915
LIQUOR CONTROL ACT—SIGNS	HB -0671
LIQUOR CONTROL—CIDER TAX	
LIQUOR CONTROL—PENALTIES	HB-1865
LIQUOR CONTROL—SALE ON CREDIT	HB-1863
LIQUOR CONTROL—SIGN—SANITATION	НВ-0679
LOCKSMITH LICENSING — FEES	нв-1215
LOCKSMITH LICENSING—FEES	нв-1216
METRO PIER EXPO—BONDS	нв-2442
METRO WTR RECLAIM DIST—PROMOTE	
METRO WTR RECLAM DIS-JOB CLASS	<u>HB</u> -1375
MORTGAGE ESCROW ACCT INTEREST	<u>HB</u> -1276
NAPRAPATHS—TECHNICAL	<u>HB-1185</u>
OFFICE OF THE TAXPAYER DEFEND	HB-1341
ORTHOTICS—PROSTHETICS PRAC ACT	HB-1879
PAWNBROKERS—COMPUTER RECORDS	
PEN CD—ATTY GEN INVESTIGATORS	нв-0804

SAVIANO, ANGELO REPRESEN	NTATIVE (77TH DIST. REP)—Con	<u>.</u>
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—D	EATH BENEFIT	HB-1034
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—IN	VCR RETMT	HB-0122
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—IN	NCR WIDOW	HB- 0121
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—S'	TROKE ETCVIDOW BENEFIT	HB- 0123
PEN CD—CHGO FIRE—W	IDOW BENEFIT	HB-1033
PEN CD—CHGO HEALTH	INSUR PLAN	HB-1742
PEN CD—CHGO LABOR—	-COMPOUND 3%	HB-0014
PEN CD—CHGO LABOR—	-15 YR VEST	HB-0016
PEN CD—CHGO MUN—C	OMPOUND 3%	HB-0013
PEN CD—CHGO MUNI—	BENEFIT INCRBENEFIT INCR	HR-0008
PEN CD—CHGO MUNI—I	15 YR VESTING	HB-0009
PEN CD—CHOO MUNI—	ANNUAL INCR	Пр 2444
PEN CD—CHGO PARK—A	EARLY RETMT	HR-2444
PEN CD—CHGO POI —SA	I ARV	HR_0345
PEN CD—CHGO TCHR—S	LARYSURVIVORS MIN	HR-0385
PEN CD—CHGO TEACHE	R—RETMT INCR	HR-0384
PEN CD—CHGO TEACHE	RSADMINISTR	HR-0372
PEN CD—CHGO TEACHE	RS-100 DAYS'-POPULATION	HB-0409
PEN CD—COOK COUNTY	POPULATION	HB-2047
PEN CD—COURT REPOR	TER-FORMULA	HB-1856
PEN CD—DEPT OF INSUI	R-INVSTMTS	HB-0563
PEN CD-IMRF SLEP-SU	JRVIVORS 3%	HB-0942
PEN CD—IMRF SLEP—W	IDOW REMARRY	HB- 0943
PEN CD—IMRF—AIRPOR	T POLICE	HB-0802
PEN CD—IMRF—POLICE	PARTICIPATE	HB-0803
PEN CD—IMRF—POLICE	SALARY	HB-0947
PEN CD—IMRE—POLICE	SALARY YRS ANY AGE	HB-09/9
PEN CD METPO WATER	RECLAM DIST	HB-UV88
PEN CD—POL & FIRE—W	ORKERS COMP	HR-1278
PEN CD—SEC ST INVEST	GTR-SALARY	HB-0801
PEN CD—SLEP—RETURN	N TO SERVICE	HB-0946
PEN CD-ST POL-25 YRS	S ANY AGE	HB-0575
PENCD—CHGO MUNICIA	PAL & LABORER	HB-0015
	DOPTION LEAVE	
PHARM PRAC—LABELIN	G DIV II—III	HB-0945
PHARM—EXEMPT CERT	IF OPTOMPRACTIC AC	HB-1497
PHISICIAN ASSISTANT	DEFINED	HB-055/
PI I MRING I IC_CIVIL B	PENALTY	HB_0703
PLUMBING LIC—CONTI	NUING EDUC	HR-0791
PLUMBING LIC-INSPEC	TOR STDS	HB-0790
PLUMBING LIC-LOC FE	TOR STDSES—INSPECTR	HB-0792
PLUMBING LIC—TECHN	ICAL —JOURNALIST	HB-0786
PRIV DET LIC—EXEMPT	-JOURNALIST	HB-0072
PROP TX—PTAB—9 MEM	BERS	HB-1511
PROPTX—PTELL—AGG	EXTENSION	HB-1454
PROPIX—PIELL—AGG	EXTENSIONACT	HB-1334
DAINV DAVEDUC EIDST	ACT	HB_0007
RAIN I DAT EDUCTINST	C ACT	HR-1214
RETIRED PEACE OFFCR	EXEMP WEAP	HB-0744
RIGHT OF CONSCIENCE	HLTH CARE	HB-0725
RIVERBOAT GAMBLING	-TECHNICAL	HB-0175
ROOF CONTR-LICENS-	-EXAM	HB-2086
	NG	
ROOFING INDUSTRY—T	ECHNICAL	HB-1835
SCHOOL PSYCHOL—CLI	N PSYCH LIC	HB-2445
SECURITIES—REGISTER	D SALESPRSNET EXTENSION	HB-0660
	MBURSEMENT	
STATE POLICE—NEW PA	Y INCREMENT	HB-0577
STRUCT ENGIN—TECHN	NICAL	HB-1383
SUNSET ACT—INCLUDE	PROGRAMS	HB-0370
SURGICAL ASSISTANTS	PRAC ACT	HB-2392
TAY EYEMPTIONS—SCH	IOOL FUNDING	HR-0752

SAVIANO, ANGELO REPRESENTATIVE (77TH DIST. REP)-	
TITLE INS FEDERAL RULES	
TOBACCO—UNDERAGE BUY	HB-0944
UNEMPLOY INS—INFO—STUDENT LOAN	HB-0024
VELICE TOWNS	IID 07/2
VEH CD—TOWING	пв-0/02
VEHICLE CD—TECHNICAL	HB-1059
VEHICLE CD—TECHNICALVENDORS RATES—ATTENDANTS WAGES	HB-1783
VITAL REC-DEATH CERT-DEMENTIA	HB-1128
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	D RY SAVIANO
HOUSE BILL: 112, 300, 301, 303, 304, 344, 346, 354, 355, 33	66 267 272 276 472 676
	10, 337, 373, 370, 472, 370,
586, 1096, 1130, 1574, 1575, 1998, 2116	
SENATE BILL: 21, 108, 194, 369, 372, 429, 435, 497, 508, 50	09, 595, 603, 611, 685, 694,
707, 738, 762, 786, 794, 805, 857, 858, 859, 1073, 1076	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 97, 104, 252	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 15, 21, 30, 43	
HOUSE JOHNI RESOLUTION: 13, 21, 30, 43	
SCHAKOWSKY, JANICE D. REPRESENTATIVE (18TH DIST	DEMI
\$EPA—GREAT LAKES PROT FUND	
\$SUPP—AGING—DCFS—DPH—DHS	IID-2333
SUPP—AGING—DCFS—DPH—DHS	НВ-2439
ASSISTED LIVING ESTAB ACT	НВ-1693
ATT GEN-TENANTS RTS-TECHNICAL	HB-0702
AUTOMATIC TELLERS—FEE DISCLOSU	HB-0074
CD CORR—PILOT PROGRM—JUVENILE	HR-0723
CD CORR—WOMEN—CHILDREN PROGRAM	UD 2447
CU CURA — WUMEN—CHILDREN PROUKAM	ПD-244 /
CIV PRO-PREJUDGMENT INTEREST	НВ-0628
CIV PRO—SUNSHINE IN LITIGATION	
CLEAN ELECTION ACT	HB-0075
CLEAN ELECTION ACT	HR-0866
CLEAN ELECTION ACTCLINICAL PSYCHOL—DISABILITY	HR-1604
COMMN STATIS WOMEN ACT	IID 1601
COMMN STATUS WOMEN ACTCOMMUNITY CARE SERVICE WORKERS	ПБ-1091
COMMUNITY CARE SERVICE WORKERS	HB-1/84
CRIM CD—DEATH PENALTY	HB-2291
CRIM CD—FEMALE GENITAL MUTLATN	НВ-0106
CRIM CD-FIREARMS-VARIOUS	HB-0916
DAGE—HOME—COMMUNITY BASED CARE	HB-1298
DAGE-VENDORS-ATTENDANTS-RATES	HR-1780
DAGING-PREVENTIVE SERVICE-TECH	UR_1614
DCCA—FORM PLANS—TECHNICAL	пв-2034
DCCA—NEW INDUSTRY—TECHNICAL	HB-2057
DCCA-PROCUREMENT ASSISTANCE	HB-2264
DCCA—SAFETY LOAN GUARANTEES	HB-2038
DCFS-REPORT-ADDICT-BIRTH-TECH	HB-1812
DENTAL PRAC ACT—TECHNICAL	HB-1044
DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS	HR-0630
DHS—DAGING—PREVENTIVE SERVICES	UR_1792
DIODI A CED HOMEMICE CINIC DA DENIT	IID-1702
DISPLACED HOMEMKR—SING PARENTDOHS—STANDARDS AND EVALUATIONS	пв-1233
DUNS—STANDARDS AND EVALUATIONS	HB-0862
DPA—INSPECTOR GEN—MEDICAID	HB-07/73
ED LAB RELA—BARGAINING UNITS	НВ-0405
ED LAB RELA-CHI SCHOOL	HB-0546
ED LAB RELA—DEFINE—TECHNICAL	HR-1488
ELEC CD-NOTICE-EXAMINE REPORTS	HR-0187
ELEC CD DOL COMM ODG DEDORTS	IID-0107
ELEC CD—POL COMM—ORG—REPORTS ELEC CD—REGLTD ENTITY—CONTRIB	ПБ-0/29
ELEC CD—KEGLID ENIII Y—CONTRIB	нв-00//
ELEC CD—VOTERS PAMPHLET	НВ-2051
ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS	
ELECT CD—CONTRIB—EMPLOYER	HB-0404
ELECT CD—CONTRIB—EMPLOYER	HB-0476
ELECTION CD—CONTRIBUTIONS	HB-0692
ELECTRIC UTILITY COMPETITION	HB-0676
ELECTRICITY LOWER RATE FEB 1	HR-2422
EXPORT ASSISTANCE—TECHNICAL	ID-2433
EAFURI ADDIDIANCE— IEURNICAL	пв-2035
FIREARMS—DOMESTIC BATTERY	HB-0127
FREEDOM OF CHOICE—PREGNCY TERM	
GAMBLING—POLITICL CONTRIBUTION	HB-0885
HOME—DELIVERED MEALS	HB-1227
HOSP LIC NON ER MDS ON DUTY	HB-0118
HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM	HR-2059

LITT	AN CEDUM	CEC DRI IVED	SENTALI	AE (191 H 1	NOI. DEMI	—Cont.
IDE	MAIN SEK VI	CES DELIVER AL—CONFID	Y ACI		Н	I B- 0735
IDF	A-MAIEKI	AL-CONFID	ETIAL—	TECH	H	IB-2058
LAB	OR EQUITY	ACTONS—AGREI			H	IB-2100
LAB	OR RELATI	ONS-AGREI	MENT-	TECH	Н	B-0038
LOW	-LEVEL R	ADIOACTV W	TIP_TP\	ING		D 1170
MEL	PRACPII	B DISCLOSI	DE DII	1110		D 0043
MEL	OCAID IND	B DISCLOSU ESTIGATE M	NE		Н	B-0073
MEL	CAID—INV	ESTIGATE M	ANAGD	CAR	Н	B-0784
MEL	JICAID MA	ANAGD CARE	(PENAL)	LIES	н	IR_∩77Ω
MEL	DICAID—MA	ANAGED CAR	E REPOI	2TS	н	R_0783
MIN	IMUM WAG	iE LAW—TEC	THNICAL		Ц	R_0036
NEW	HOME AC	CESS FEATU	DEC DEU	D		D 1220
NO	MOVING	ULTILCADE		υ	П	D-1228
NO S	MOKINO—	HLTH CARE	FACILII	Υ	H	B- 0570
NOS	MOKING—	RESTAURAN	TS	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	H	B- 0567
PEN	CD-INVST	MT-NO TOP	BACCO		H	B-0660
PRA	IRIE ST AU1	TH-EXPENS	ES-TEC	Н	н	R-2056
PREV	JAIL WAGE	—PROJECT A	GREEM	FNT		D 1042
DDE	AILING W.	ACE ACT T	CHELINI	UIVI	П	D-1043
LVE	AILING WA	AGE ACT—TE	CHNICA	۱ ـــ	<u>H</u>	B-0934
PRIV	ATIZATION	REGULATIO	ON ACT		H	B- 0194
PUB	AID—NONG	TITIZENS			H.	R_1205
PUB:	UTILNIIC	LEAR REACT	r-cio	SED	H.	R_1602
RF_	EMPLOYMI	ENT SUPPOR	L DBUCED	AM	LI	D 1092
DECL	TTE DECIM	TO PUNDU	TIKOOK	.A.141	П.	D-1000
KESI	TIE PROJEC	TS-FUNDII	NG	******************************	H	R-08 61
SCH	CD—ADULT	Γ ED		***************************************	H	B-1842
ST G	IFT BAN AC	Т			H	R-0076
STAT	E EMPLOYI	EE GIFT BAN			ні	3-2324
IGTS	CTURALW	ORK—RD W	AD CVEE	τv	ui	2.0223
JINU	MD INC. EN	ONK-KD WI	CK SALE	1 1		0-0233
UNE	MP INS—EN	IPLOYER—T	ECHNICA	<u> </u>	<u>H</u> I	3-0937
UNE	MPL INS—D	ISCLOSE—L	JCAL GC)VT	HI	3-1911
UNE	MPL INS—W	VAGES AND V	VKLY W.	AGE	Hl	3-0310
UNE	MPLOYMEN	IT INS—DEF-	-TECHN	ICAL	HI	3-0933
VFH	CD—OREY S	SCH CROSSIN	JG GIIA F	SD.	ĤI	R-2466
VENI	MODE DATE	S—ATTENDA	NITE WA	CEC	ш	1792
VENI		ESTIONS—T	ECTIVIC	UES		D-1/03
W K K						K_DU47
	COMI - QU	LUTIONU—I	ECHINIC.	AL	111	0-0552
WRK	COMP—RE	PORT-TECH	INICAL		Hl	B-0935
WRK	COMP—RE	PORT-TECH	INICAL		Hl	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY
WRK OTHI	COMP-RE E R LEGISLA T	PORT—TECH Fion sponso	INICAL RED OR	COSPONSO	HI RED BY S	B-0935
WRK OTHI HOU	COMP—RE E R LEGISLA T SE BILL: 43.	PORT—TECH F ION SPONS 0 <i>107, 126, 474, 5</i>	INICAL RED OR 598. 807. 8	COSPONSO 27. 1102. 11	HI RED BY S	B-0935
WRK OTHI HOUS SENA	COMP—RE ER LEGISLAT SE BILL: 43, TE BILL: 73.	PORT — TECH FION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600.	INICAL PRED OR 598, 807, 8 753. 773.	COSPONSO 27, 1102, 11	HI ORED BY SO 30	B-0935 C HAKOWSKY
WRK OTHI HOUS SENA HOUS	COMP—RE ER LEGISLAT SE BILL: 43, TE BILL: 73, SE RESOLUT	PORT—TECH FION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, FION: 17, 33, 8	INICAL PRED OR 598, 807, 8 753, 773, 3, 92, 94, 1	COSPONSO 27, 1102, 11	HI ORED BY SO 30	B-0935 C HAKOWSKY
WRK OTHI HOUS SENA HOUS	COMP—RE ER LEGISLAT SE BILL: 43, TE BILL: 73, SE RESOLUT	PORT — TECH FION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600.	INICAL PRED OR 598, 807, 8 753, 773, 3, 92, 94, 1	COSPONSO 27, 1102, 11	HI ORED BY SO 30	B-0935 C HAKOWSKY
WRK OTHI HOUS SENA HOUS HOUS	COMP—RE ER LEGISLAT SE BILL: 43, TE BILL: 73, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE	PORT—TECH FION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, FION: 17, 33, 8 SOLUTION: 2	INICAL PRED OR 598, 807, 8 753, 773, 3, 92, 94, 1 2	COSPONSC 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189	HI ORED BY SO 30 O, 255, 272, 1	8-0935 C HAKOWSKY 282
WRK OTHI HOUS SENA HOUS HOUS	COMP—RE ER LEGISLAT SE BILL: 43, TE BILL: 73, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR	PORT—TECH FION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, FION: 17, 33, 8, SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRE	INICAL PRED OR 598, 807, 8 753, 773, 3, 92, 94, 1 2 ESENTAT	COSPONSO 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189	HI DRED BY SO 30 0, 255, 272, 2 DIST. DEM	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282
WRK OTHI HOUS SENA HOUS HOUS SCHOENI \$ART	COMP—RE ER LEGISLAT SE BILL: 43, TE BILL: 73, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR S COUNCIL	PORT—TECH FION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, FION: 17, 33, 8, SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRE	INICAL PRED OR 598, 807, 8 753, 773, 3, 92, 94, 1 2 ESENTAT	COSPONSO 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189	HI DRED BY SO 30 0, 255, 272, 2 DIST. DEM HI	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282 () B-2001
WRK OTHI HOUS SENA HOUS HOUS SCHOENI \$ART	COMP—RE ER LEGISLA: EB EILL: 43, TE BILL: 73, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR S COUNCIL DITOR GENI	PORT — TECH FION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, FION: 17, 33, 8 SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRE	INICAL PRED OR 598, 807, 8 753, 773, 3, 92, 94, 1 2 ESENTAT	COSPONSO 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	HI DRED BY So 30 0, 255, 272, 2 DIST. DEM HI	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282) B-2001 B-0455
WRK OTHI HOUS SENA HOUS HOUS SCHOENI \$ART	COMP—RE ER LEGISLA: SE BILL: 43, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR S COUNCILL IKS & REAL	PORT—TECH FION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, TION: 17, 33, 8, SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRE	INICAL PRED OR 198, 807, 8 753, 773, 3, 92, 94, 1 2 ESENTAT	COSPONSO 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	DIST. DEM	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282 5) B-2001 B-0455 B-1986
WRK OTHI HOUS SENA HOUS HOUS SCHOENI \$ART	COMP—RE ER LEGISLA: SE BILL: 43, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR S COUNCILL IKS & REAL	PORT—TECH FION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, TION: 17, 33, 8, SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRE	INICAL PRED OR 198, 807, 8 753, 773, 3, 92, 94, 1 2 ESENTAT	COSPONSO 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	DIST. DEM	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282 5) B-2001 B-0455 B-1986
WRK OTHI HOU: SENA HOU: SCHOENI \$ART \$AUI \$BAN \$BUF	COMP—RE ER LEGISLAT SEE BILL: 43, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR SCOUNCIL DITOR GENI IKS & REAL REAU OF TH	PORT—TECH FION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, TION: 17, 33, 8, SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRE 	INICAL RED OR 198, 807, 8 753, 773, 3, 92, 94, 1	COSPONSO 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	DIST. DEM	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282 (1) B-2001 B-2001 B-0455 B-1986 B-1993
WRK OTHI HOUS SENA HOUS SCHOENI \$ARI \$BAN \$BUR \$CIV	COMP—RE ER LEGISLATE SE BILL: 43, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR S COUNCIL DITOR GENR IKS & REAL IKS & REAL IL SERVICE	PORT—TECH FION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, TION: 17, 33, 8, SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRE 	INICAL 198 807, 8 1753, 773, 13, 92, 94, 1 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 3	COSPONSO 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	DIST. DEM	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282 () B-2001 B-0455 B-1986 B-1993 B-1980
WRK OTHI HOUS SENA HOUS SCHOENI \$ARI \$BAN \$BUR \$CIV	COMP—RE ER LEGISLATE SE BILL: 43, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR S COUNCIL DITOR GENR IKS & REAL IKS & REAL IL SERVICE	PORT—TECH FION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, TION: 17, 33, 8, SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRE 	INICAL 198 807, 8 1753, 773, 13, 92, 94, 1 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 3	COSPONSO 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	DIST. DEM	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282 () B-2001 B-0455 B-1986 B-1993 B-1980
WRK OTHI HOUSENA HOUSENA HOUS SCHOENI \$ARTI \$AUI \$BAN \$BUF \$CIV	COMP—RE ER LEGISLA: ER LEGISLA: TE BILL: 73, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR S COUNCIL DITOR GENI IKS & REAL IEAU OF TH ILL SERVICE S	PORT — TECH FION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, FION: 17, 33, 8. SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRE ERAL ESTATE ESTATE COMM	INICAL RED OR 598, 807, 8 753, 773, 3, 92, 94, 1 2 ESENTAT	COSPONSC 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	H1 H2 Sc Sc Sc Sc Sc Sc Sc S	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282) B-2001 B-0455 B-1986 B-1993 B-1990 B-1974
WRK OTHI HOU: SENA HOU: SCHOENI \$ARI \$BAN \$BUR \$CIV \$CMS \$COI	COMP—RE ER LEGISLA: SE BILL: 43, TE BILL: 73, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR S COUNCIL DITOR GENI IKS & REAL IEAU OF TH IL SERVICE S	PORT — TECHTION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, TION: 17, 33, 8. SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRE ERAL ESTATE ESTATE COMM IMS IMS	INICAL RED OR 98, 807, 8 753, 773, 3, 92, 94, 1 2 ESENTAT	COSPONSC 227, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	H1 H2 St St St St St St St S	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282) B-2001 B-0455 B-1986 B-1993 B-1996 B-1996 B-1974 B-1975
WRK OTHI HOU: SENA HOU: HOU: SCHOENI \$ARTI \$AUI \$BAN \$BUR \$CIV \$CM: \$COI \$COI	COMP—RE ER LEGISLAT SEE BILL: 43, TE BILL: 73, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR S COUNCIL DITOR GENI IKS & REAL EAU OF TH IL SERVICE S	PORT — TECH FION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, FION: 17, 33, 8. SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRE ERAL ESTATE EBUDGET COMM IMS IMS	INICAL IRED OR 198, 807, 8 1753, 773, 13, 92, 94, 1 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 3 3 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4	COSPONSC 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	HI HI HI HI HI HI HI HI	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282 3 B-2001 B-0455 B-1986 B-1993 B-1990 B-1996 B-1974 B-1975 B-1976
WRK OTHI HOU: SENA HOU: HOU: SCHOENI \$ARTI \$AUI \$BAN \$BUR \$CIV \$CM: \$COI \$COI	COMP—RE ER LEGISLAT SEE BILL: 43, TE BILL: 73, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR S COUNCIL DITOR GENI IKS & REAL EAU OF TH IL SERVICE S	PORT — TECH FION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, FION: 17, 33, 8. SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRE ERAL ESTATE EBUDGET COMM IMS IMS	INICAL IRED OR 198, 807, 8 1753, 773, 13, 92, 94, 1 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 3 3 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4	COSPONSC 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	HI HI HI HI HI HI HI HI	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282 3 B-2001 B-0455 B-1986 B-1993 B-1990 B-1996 B-1974 B-1975 B-1976
WRK OTHI HOU: SENA HOU: HOU: SCHOENI \$ARTI \$AUI \$BAN \$BUF \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU	COMP—RE ER LEGISLAT SEE BILL: 43, TTE BILL: 73, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR S COUNCIL DITOR GENI KS & REAL REAU OF TH IL SERVICE S	PORT — TECH FION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, FION: 17, 33, 8. SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRE ERAL ESTATE EBUDGET COMM IMS IMS IMS IMS	INICAL IRED OR 198, 807, 8 1753, 773, 13, 92, 94, 1 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 3 3 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4	COSPONSC 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	HI HI HI HI HI HI HI HI	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282 3 B-2001 B-0455 B-1986 B-1993 B-1996 B-1996 B-1974 B-1975 B-1976 B-1977
WRK OTHI HOU: SENA HOU: HOU: SCHOENI \$ARTI \$ARUI \$BAN \$BUF \$CIV \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU	COMP—RE ER LEGISLA: SE BILL: 43, TTE BILL: 73, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR SE COUNCIL DITOR GENI IKS & REAL REAU OF TH IL SERVICE S	PORT—TECHTION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, TION: 17, 33, 8, ESOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRESERAL LESTATE LE BUDGET COMM IMS IMS IMS IMS	INICAL RED OR 598, 807, 8 753, 773, 3, 92, 94, 1 2 ESENTAT	COSPONSC 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	DIST. DEM	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282 3 B-2001 B-0455 B-1986 B-1993 B-1996 B-1974 B-1975 B-1976 B-1977 B-0438
WRK OTHI HOU: SENA HOU: SCHOENI \$ARTI \$AUI \$BAN \$BUF \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU	COMP—RE ER LEGISLE: 43, TE BILL: 43, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR S COUNCIL DITOR GENI IKS & REAL LEAU OF TH IL SERVICE S S	PORT — TECHTION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, TION: 17, 33, 8. SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRE ERAL ESTATE E BUDGET COMM IMS IMS IMS IMS	INICAL RED OR 598, 807, 8 753, 773, 3, 92, 94, 1 2 ESENTAT	COSPONSC 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	H1 H2 H3 H3 H4 H4 H4 H4 H4 H4	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282) B-2001 B-0455 B-1986 B-1993 B-1996 B-1974 B-1975 B-1977 B-1977 B-0438 B-1995
WRK OTHI HOU: SENA HOU: SCHOENI \$ARTI \$AUI \$BAN \$BUF \$CIV \$COI \$COI \$COI \$COI \$COI \$COI \$COI \$COI	COMP—RE ER LEGISLE. ER LEGISLE. SE BILL: 43, TE BILL: 73, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR S COUNCIL DITOR GENI IKS & REAL REAU OF TH IL SERVICE S	PORT — TECHTION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, FION: 17, 33, 8. SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRE ERAL ESTATE EBUDGET COMM IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS TURE TURE	INICAL	COSPONSC 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	H1 H2 H2 H2 H2 H2 H2 H2	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282) B-2001 B-0455 B-1986 B-1993 B-1996 B-1974 B-1975 B-1976 B-1977 B-0438 B-1995 B-1997
WRK OTHI HOU: SENA HOU: SCHOENI \$ARTI \$AUI \$BAN \$BUR \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU	COMP—RE ER LEGISLE: 43, TE BILL: 43, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR S COUNCIL DITOR GENI IKS & REAL IEAU OF TH IL SERVICE S	PORT — TECHTION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, FION: 17, 33, 8. SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRE ERAL	INICAL IRED OR 98, 807, 8 753, 773, 3, 92, 94, 1 ESENTAT	COSPONSC 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	H1 H2 H2 H3 H3 H4 H4 H4 H4 H4 H4	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282) B-2001 B-0455 B-1986 B-1993 B-1996 B-1974 B-1975 B-1977 B-0438 B-1997 B-0438 B-1997 B-1987
WRK OTHI HOU: SENA HOU: SCHOENI \$ARI \$BUR \$CIV \$CMS \$COI \$COI \$COI \$COI \$DEF \$DEF \$DEF	COMP—RE ER LEGISLE: 43, TE BILL: 43, TE BILL: 73, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR S COUNCIL DITOR GENI IKS & REAL EAU OF TH IL SERVICE S JET OF CLA	PORT — TECH FION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, FION: 17, 33, 8. SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRE ERAL ESTATE ESTATE EBUDGET COMM IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS TURE TURE AL INST INST ICE	INICAL	COSPONSC 227, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	HI HI HI HI HI HI HI HI	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282) B-2001 B-0455 B-1986 B-1993 B-1996 B-1996 B-1974 B-1975 B-1976 B-1977 B-0438 B-1997 B-1987 B-1987 B-1987 B-1987
WRK OTHI HOU: SENA HOU: HOU: SCHOENI \$ARTI \$AUI \$BAN \$BUF \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU	COMP—RE ER LEGISLA* SEE BILL: 43, TTE BILL: 73, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR SE COUNCIL DITOR GENI KS & REAL REAU OF TH IL SERVICE S JURT OF CLA JURT OF	PORT—TECHTION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, TION: 17, 33, 8 SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRE ERAL ESTATE EBUDGET COMM IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS TURE MENT SECUR AL INST	INICAL IRED OR 598, 807, 8 753, 773, 3, 92, 94, 1 2 ESENTAT	COSPONSC 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	Hi	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282 3 B-2001 B-0455 B-1986 B-1993 B-1996 B-1974 B-1974 B-1975 B-1976 B-1977 B-0438 B-1995 B-1997 B-1987 B-1987 B-1987 B-1980 B-1981
WRK OTHI HOU: SENA HOU: HOU: SCHOENI \$ARTI \$AUI \$BAN \$BUF \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU	COMP—RE ER LEGISLA* SEE BILL: 43, TTE BILL: 73, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR SE COUNCIL DITOR GENI KS & REAL REAU OF TH IL SERVICE S JURT OF CLA JURT OF	PORT—TECHTION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, TION: 17, 33, 8 SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRE ERAL ESTATE EBUDGET COMM IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS TURE MENT SECUR AL INST	INICAL IRED OR 598, 807, 8 753, 773, 3, 92, 94, 1 2 ESENTAT	COSPONSC 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	Hi	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282 3 B-2001 B-0455 B-1986 B-1993 B-1996 B-1974 B-1974 B-1975 B-1976 B-1977 B-0438 B-1995 B-1997 B-1987 B-1987 B-1987 B-1980 B-1981
WRK OTHI HOU: SENA HOU: HOU: SCHOENI SART SAUI SBAN SBUF SCOU SCOU SCOU SCOU SCOU SCOU SCOU SCOU	COMP—RE ER LEGISLAT ESE BILL: 43, TTE BILL: 73, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR S COUNCIL DITOR GENI KS & REAL EAU OF TH IL SERVICE S	PORT — TECH FION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, FION: 17, 33, 8 SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRE ERAL ESTATE EBUDGET COMM IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS TURE MENT SECUR AL INST ICE R SAFETY	INICAL INED OR 598, 807, 8 753, 773, 3, 92, 94, 1 2 ESENTAT	COSPONSC 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	Hi	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282 1) B-2001 B-0455 B-1986 B-1993 B-1996 B-1974 B-1975 B-1976 B-1977 B-0438 B-1997 B-0438 B-1997 B-1987 B-19987 B-1990 B-1981 B-1969
WRK OTHI HOU: SENA HOU: SCHOENI \$ART \$AUI \$BAN \$BUF \$COI \$COI \$COI \$COI \$COE \$DEF \$DEF \$DEF \$DEF \$DEF \$DEF \$DEF	COMP—RE ER LEGISLE. ER LEGISLE. SE BILL: 43, TE BILL: 73, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR S COUNCIL DITOR GENH IKS & REAL REAU OF TH IL SERVICE. JURT OF CLA TOF CLA TO	PORT — TECHTION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, TION: 17, 33, 8. SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRESENTATE ESTATE ESTATE EBUDGET COMM IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS I	INICAL IRED OR 598, 807, 8 753, 773, 3, 92, 94, 1 ESENTAT	COSPONSC 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	Hi	3-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282) 8-2001 8-0455 8-1986 8-1993 8-1996 8-1974 8-1975 8-1976 8-1977 8-0438 8-1995 8-1997 8-1997 8-1990 8-1981 8-1990 8-1981
WRK OTHI HOU: SENA HOU: SCHOENI \$ARI \$BAN \$BUR \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU	COMP—RE ER LEGISLE: 43, TE BILL: 43, TE BILL: 73, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR S COUNCIL DITOR GENI IKS & REAL LEAU OF TH IL SERVICE S JET OF CLA JET OF	PORT — TECHTION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, TION: 17, 33, 8. SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRE ERAL ESTATE E BUDGET COMM IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS TURE WENT SECUR AL INST IR SAFETY ER SAFETY	INICAL IRED OR 598, 807, 8 8753, 773, 3, 92, 94, 12 ESENTAT	COSPONSC 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	HI HI HI HI HI HI HI HI	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282) B-2001 B-0455 B-1986 B-1993 B-1996 B-1974 B-1975 B-1976 B-1977 B-0438 B-1997 B-1987 B-1987 B-1998 B-1997 B-1987 B-1980 B-1981 B-1969 B-1981 B-1969 B-1982 B-0439
WRK OTHI HOUSENA HOUSENA HOUSENA HOUSENA SCHOENI SAUI SBAN SBUR SCOU SCOU SCOU SCOU SCOU SCOU SCOU SCOU	COMP—RE ER LEGISLE: 43, TE BILL: 43, TE BILL: 43, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR S COUNCIL DITOR GENI IKS & REAL LEAU OF TH IKS & REAL JET OF CLA JET	PORT — TECHTION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, TION: 17, 33, 8. SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRE ERAL ESTATE EBUDGET COMM IMS IMS IMS IMS TURE	INICAL COSPONSC 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	HI HI HI HI HI HI HI HI	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282) B-2001 B-0455 B-1986 B-1993 B-1996 B-1974 B-1975 B-1976 B-1977 B-0438 B-1997 B-0438 B-1997 B-1987 B-1987 B-1987 B-19989 B-1981 B-1969 B-1981 B-1969 B-1982 B-0439 B-1563	
WRK OTHI HOU: SENA HOU: HOU: SCHOENI SARI SBAN SBUR SCOU SCOU SCOU SCOU SCOU SCOU SCOU SCOU	COMP—RE ER LEGISLA: ER LEGISLA: SE BILL: 43, TE BILL: 73, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR S COUNCIL DITOR GENI IKS & REAL REAU OF TH IL SERVICE S. JET OF CLA JET	PORT — TECHTION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, TION: 17, 33, 8. SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRE ERAL ESTATE EBUDGET COMM IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS I	INICAL IRED OR 598, 807, 8 8753, 773, 3, 92, 94, 12 ESENTAT	COSPONSC 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	Hi	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282 1) B-2001 B-0455 B-1986 B-1993 B-1980 B-1996 B-1974 B-1975 B-1976 B-1977 B-0438 B-1997 B-1997 B-1987 B-1987 B-19987 B-19987 B-1990 B-1981 B-1969 B-1982 B-0439 B-1563 B-1571
WRK OTHI HOU: SENA HOU: HOU: SCHOENI SART SAUI SBAN SBUR SCOU SCOU SCOU SCOU SCOU SCOU SCOU SCOU	COMP—RE ER LEGISLA: SEE BILL: 43, TE BILL: 73, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR S COUNCIL DITOR GENI KS & REAL EAU OF TH IL SERVICE S	PORT — TECHTION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, TION: 17, 33, 8. SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRE ERAL ESTATE EBUDGET COMM IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS I	INICAL	COSPONSC 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	Hi	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282 1) B-2001 B-0455 B-1986 B-1993 B-1996 B-1974 B-1975 B-1976 B-1977 B-0438 B-1997 B-1997 B-1987 B-19987 B-19987 B-199888 B-199888 B-199888 B-199888 B-1998888 B-19698888 B-196988888 B-196988888888888888888888888888888888888
WRK OTHI HOU: SENA HOU: HOU: SCHOENI SART SAUI SBAN SBUR SCOU SCOU SCOU SCOU SCOU SCOU SCOU SCOU	COMP—RE ER LEGISLA: SEE BILL: 43, TE BILL: 73, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR S COUNCIL DITOR GENI KS & REAL EAU OF TH IL SERVICE S	PORT — TECHTION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, TION: 17, 33, 8. SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRE ERAL ESTATE EBUDGET COMM IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS I	INICAL	COSPONSC 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	Hi	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282 1) B-2001 B-0455 B-1986 B-1993 B-1996 B-1974 B-1975 B-1976 B-1977 B-0438 B-1997 B-1997 B-1987 B-19987 B-19987 B-199888 B-199888 B-199888 B-199888 B-1998888 B-19698888 B-196988888 B-196988888888888888888888888888888888888
WRK OTHI HOU: SENA HOU: SCHOENI \$ART \$AUI \$BAN \$BUF \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COE \$DEF \$DEF \$DEF \$DEF \$DEF \$DEF \$DEF \$DE	COMP—RE ER LEGISLE. ER LEGISLE. SE BILL: 43, TE BILL: 73, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR S COUNCIL DITOR GENH IKS & REAL REAU OF TH IL SERVICE S	PORT — TECHTION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, TION: 17, 33, 8. SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRESENTATE ESTATE ESTATE ESTATE ESTATE EBUDGET COMM IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS I	INICAL IRED OR 598, 807, 8 753, 773, 3, 92, 94, 1 ESENTAT ESENTAT ESENTAT ESENTAT	COSPONSC 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	Hi	3-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282) 8-2001 8-0455 8-1986 8-1993 8-1996 8-1974 8-1975 8-1976 8-1977 8-1976 8-1997 8-1997 8-1997 8-1981 8-1981 8-1980 8-1981 8-1969 8-1981 8-1969 8-1982 8-1981 8-1982 8-1983 8-1983 8-1983 8-1983 8-1984 8-1985 8-1989 8-1989 8-1989 8-1989
WRK OTHI HOU: SENA HOU: SCHOENI \$AUI \$BAN \$BUK \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU \$COU	COMP—RE ER LEGISLE ER LEGISLE ESE BILL: 43, TE BILL: 73, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR ES COUNCIL DITOR GENIFICS ENTER SERVICE BILL SERVICE BIL	PORT — TECHTION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, TION: 17, 33, 8. SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRE ERAL ESTATE EBUDGET COMM IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS I	INICAL COSPONSC 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	HI	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282 () B-2001 B-0455 B-1986 B-1993 B-1980 B-1974 B-1975 B-1977 B-1977 B-1977 B-1987 B-1998 B-1981 B-1998 B-1981 B-1969 B-1982 B-0439 B-1563 B-1971 B-1973	
WRK OTHI HOU: SENA HOU: SCHOENI \$AUI \$BAN \$BUF \$COI \$COI \$COI \$COI \$COI \$COI \$COI \$COI	COMP—RE ER LEGISLE. ER LEGISLE. ESE BILL: 43, TE BILL: 43, TE BILL: 73, SE RESOLUT SE JOINT RE BERG, JEFFR S COUNCIL DITOR GENI IKS & REAL LEAU OF TH IL SERVICE IS	PORT — TECHTION SPONSO 107, 126, 474, 5 317, 320, 600, TION: 17, 33, 8. SOLUTION: 2 REY M. REPRESENTATE ESTATE ESTATE ESTATE ESTATE EBUDGET COMM IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS IMS I	INICAL IRED OR 598, 807, 8 8753, 773, 3, 92, 94, 12 ESENTAT EITY RRIER D. COMM	COSPONSC 27, 1102, 11 1105 107, 154, 189 IVE (58TH	HI	B-0935 CHAKOWSKY 282) B-2001 B-0455 B-1986 B-1993 B-1996 B-1974 B-1975 B-1977 B-0438 B-1997 B-1987 B-1987 B-1998 B-1998 B-1998 B-1981 B-1998 B-1981 B-1969 B-1981 B-1969 B-1981 B-1969 B-1981 B-1969 B-1981 B-1973 B-1973 B-1973 B-1973

SCHOENBERG, JEFFREY M. REPRESENTATIVE (5	8TH DIST, DEM)—Cont.
SHISTORIC PRESERV AGENCY	HB-0456
\$HISTORIC PRESERVATION AGCY	HB-1999
\$ICC	HB-1988
\$LIQUOR CONTROL COMM	HB-1985
\$LT GOVERNOR	HB-1966
SOCE—ATTORNEY GENERAL	
SOCE—OFFICE OF COMPTROLLER	<u>HB</u> -1979
SOCE—SEC OF STATE	HB-1968
SOCE—ST ELECTIONS BD	
\$PCB	HB-1970
\$PROFESSIONAL REGULATION	HB-1984
\$PROP TAX APPEAL BD	
\$RACING BD	ПD-1909
\$RETIREMENT SYSTEMS \$SUPP—OCE—TOLL HWY AUTHORITY	HR_2340
AGENCY APPROPRIATION ACT	HR-0351
ALZHEIMERS—REGIONAL CENTERS	HR-1028
CD CORR—SEXUAL OFFENSES—BLOOD	
CDB—APPROVE ST PROP LEAS—PURC	HB-0387
CHILD SAFETY ACT	
CHILD SAFETY ACTCHILD SUPPORT—ATTORNEY GENERAL	НВ-2359
CIV PRO—DECEDENT PARTY LAWSUIT	HB-0297
COMPT—ANNUAL RPT TAX ANALYSIS	HB-0905
CREATE STATE PROCUREMENT CODE	HB-0497
CRIM CD—FIREARM—MINORS	HB-1645
CRIM CD—FIREARMS MINORS	HB-0395
CRIM CD—INTERFERE—HEALTH CARE	<u>HB</u> -0851
DCCA—COMMY GROUPS—GRANT—TEC	НВ-1646
DEPOSIT ACCTS—BOND—CT ORDER	НВ-1923
DHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUG DMHDD—INSPECTOR GENERAL	
DOMESTC VIOLNCE—PARENTAGE	ПР-1000 Пр 1612
ELDER CARE SAVINGS BOND ACT	HR-0504
ELECTRONIC FUND RECIPROCITY	HR-1777
EPA—TRANSFER STATION FEES	HB-1106
FINANCE—CERT OF PARTICIPATION	HB-1591
FINANCE—DISCLOSE INVESTORS	HB-0852
FIREARM OWNERS ID—TECHNICAL	HB-2256
FIREARM OWNERS—REVOCATION	HB-2069
GOV BUDGET PROPOSAL—ESTIMATES	HB-0906
GOVT SALARY W-HOLD-RESTRICT	HB-1752
HEALTH FACILITIES PROTECTION	HB-0850
HMO UTILIZATION REVIEWHOME—BASED SERVICE—APPROP USE	HB-0626
HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM	
IL PROCUREMNT—STATE PURCHASING	HR_1633
INC TX—NANNY TX—ANNUAL FILING	HR-0981
INS CD—INS EXCHANGE	HB-1881
INS CHILD HLTH SUPERVISION	HB-0705
INTERGOVERNMENTAL LAND USE	HB-0321
LIQUOR CONTROL ACT—LIABILITY	
LOBBYIST—RPT COMPENSATION	HB-0502
LOC GOVT—VOLUN PAYROLL DEDUCT	
MANAGED CARE PATIENT RIGHTS	
METRO WTR RECLAM DIST—AUDIT MHDD CD—EXAMINER—COUNSELOR	
MISSING CHILD—TECHNICAL	
MUNI CD—FACILITY TAX—UTILITIES	HR_0088
MUNICD-STREETS-UTILITY FEE	HB-0987
MUNICD—STREETS—UTILITY—RENT	НВ-0985
MUNI CD—UTILITY PERMIT FEES	HB-0984
MUNI UTIL-WHEELING-REFERENDUM.	
NOTIFICATION—FIREARM PURCHASES	
OZONE TRANSPORT—ST IMPLEM PLAN	
PEN CD—DNST POL—OCCUP DISEASE	
PEN CD—INVSTMT—NO ARMS DEALERS PEN CD—VETS—SEC 415—ACCOUNTING	HB-0849
TEN CO-YETO-SEC 413-ACCOUNTING	

SCH	OENBERG, JEFFREY M. REPRESENTATIVE (58TH DIST.	DEM)—Cont.
	PROCUREMENT CODE	HB-1481
	PROCUREMENT CODE	НВ-2325
	PROP TX—HISTORIC RESIDENCES	HB-0982
	PUB AID—NONCITIZENSPUB AID—SCHOOL ATTENDANCE	HB-1205
	PUB AID-SCHOOL ATTENDANCE	HB-1707
	PUB UTIL—POWER SURGE DAMAGE	HB-0983
	PURCHASING ACT—LEASES	HB-0498
	RAINY DAY EDUC FIRST ACT	HB-0907
	SCHOOLS—REPORT CRIMES	HB-1090
	SOS—RECORDS DATABASE	HB-0503
	STATE FINANCE—ROAD FUND	HB-0331
	STATE REAL ESTATE BOARD	HB-0417
	TELCOM—AREA CDS—PHONE NUMBERS	HB-2298
	TOLL HIGHWAY—ANNUAL APPROP	HB-0491
	TOLL HWY ACT—APPROPRIATIONS	НВ-2321
	ZERO-BASED BUDGET ACT	НВ-0499
	OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	RY SCHOENBERG
	HOUSE BILL: 80, 135, 161, 278, 319, 427, 620, 914, 1324	DI SCHOLNBLIO
	SENATE BILL: 7, 166, 236, 271, 327, 355, 368, 536, 537, 550,	551 505 607 608 747
	777, 1101, 1105	331, 333, 007, 030, 747,
	HOUSE RESOLUTION: 21, 22, 107, 184, 282	
	HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 8, 18, 37	
	HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 8, 78, 37 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 4, 6, 7, 8	
	HOUSE JOINT RESULUTION CA: 4, 0, 7, 0	
SCO	TT, DOUGLAS REPRESENTATIVE (67TH DIST. DEM)	
	\$AGING-MEALS ON WHEELS	HB-0185
	\$CAP-CDB REHAB PULLMAN MARKET	HB-0042
	ABUSED MINOR-INFANT-DRUG TESTS	
	ADOPT—A—SCHOOL INC TAX CREDIT	
	ADOPTED CHILD—PROCEDURE—INSUR	HR-0098
	AIRPORT—DOT FUND—ENVIRON STUDY	HR-0330
	ATTGEN-ST EMPLYEE-INDEMNIFY	HR-1101
	AUTOMATIC TELLERS—FEE DISCLOSU	HR_0074
	CD CORR—MANDATORY RESTITUTION	HB-0074 HB-∩170
	CD CORR—RESTITUTION—CHILD ABUS	
	CHILD & FAM SERV—SCHOLARSHIPS	IID-0130 UD 0065
	CHILD & FAM SERV —SCHOLARSHIFS	HD-0003
	CHILD SUPPORT—TRACKING ASSETSCHILD SUPPORT—WILFUL DEFAULT	HB-0904
	CHILD VICTIMS—NO PUBLICATION	IID-0902
	CHILD WELFARE EMPLOYEES	
	CIRCUIT BREAKER—INCOME	
	CIRCUIT BREAKER—PARKINSONS	ПБ-0104 ПБ 0192
	CIV ADMIN CD—OATH—TECH	HD -0103
	CIV ADMIN CD—OFFICER—TECH	ND-1//2 UD 1767
	CIV ADMIN CD—TECHNICAL	ND-1/0/ ND 1740
	CIV PRO-MEDICAL RECORDS-COPIES	D-1/00 UD 1246
	CIV PRO—MEDICAL RECORDS—COPIES	DD-1243
	CLERK OF CT—CHILD WAITING RM	ПD- 2102
	COMMUNITY CARE SERVICE WORKERS	ND~1231
	COMMUNITY CARE SERVICE WORKERS	ПБ-1/84
	CONTRACTOR REPORTING ACT	ПВ~1084
	CORPORATIONS—COMBINATIONS—VOTE	HB-0613
	CRIM CD—AGG ENDANGERING CHILD	
	CRIM CD—DEATH PENALTY	
	CRIM CD—INSURANCE FRAUD	
	CRIM PRO—FELONY LIMITN PERIODS	HB-0032
	CRIM VICTIMS COMP—SELF—DEFENSE	
	CURRENCY EXCHANGE—SR—WELFARE	
	DCCA—MUNICIPAL WASTE GRANTS	HB-0094
	DCFS—ADOPTION ASSTNCE PYMNTS	HB-0097
	DCFS—FOSTER KID—CRIMINAL INFO	HR-0026
	DCFS-PLACEMENT-FOSTER NETWORK	
	DCFS—TRANSITIONAL HOUSING	HB-0055
	DHS—CARE WORKERS—WAGE INCREASE	
	DHS—HEAD TRAUMA TREATMENT FUND	
	DNR-CNTY MGT PLANS-RECYCLING	
	DPA—CHILD SUPPORT HOTLINE	НВ-0206

SCOTT, DOUGLAS REPRESENTATIVE (67TH DIST. DEM)-	
ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE	НВ-2323
ELEC CD-CANDIDATE-TECH	HB-1764
ELEC CD—CHANGE PRIMRY—NONPRTSN	HB-1175
ELEC CD—CONTRIBUTION—TECHNICAL	HB- 0901
ELEC CD-NAME-CANDIDATE-TECH	HB-1771
ELEC CD-PRIMARY EXPENSE-TECH	HB-1774
ELEC CD—PUBLIC OFFICIAL—TECHELEC CD—SOLICIT—AUTHY—TECH	HB-1769
ELEC CD—SOLICIT—AUTHY—TECH	HB-0900
ELEC CD-ST ATTY-TECH	HB-1763
ELEC CD-THING OF VALUE-TECH	НВ-0902
ELECTION CD—PRIMARIESEMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS	HB-0124
EMERGNCY COMMUNCTNS—WIRELESS	HB-0617
EMPLOYMENT—YOUTHBUILD ACT	HB-0918
ENV HLTH PRAC-VETERINARIANS	HB-0138
EPA—BROWNFIELDS PROJECT EPA—LANDSCAPE WASTE—TREES	HB-1817
EPA-LANDSCAPE WASTE-TREES	HB-0262
EPA—TECHNICALEQUAL JUSTICE ASSISTANCE ACT	HB-1016
EQUAL JUSTICE ASSISTANCE ACT	HB-0425
FAMILY PRESERVATION EVALUATION	HB-0059
FIREARMS AND CRIM—DOMESTIC BAT	HB-0392
FISCAL & ECONOMIC STABILITY	HB-0035
FOSTER CHILD—GODPARENTS VISITS	HB-0092
FRAUDS—CONVEYANCE OF LAND	HB-2483
FREE TOBACCO—PROHIBITSGO BONDS—COLLEGE SAVINGS BONDS	HB-0359
GO BONDS—COLLEGE SAVINGS BONDS	HB-0290
GOVT ETHICS-ECON OPPY-TECH	HB-1074
HEALTHY START PROGRAM ACT	HB-0230
HIGHWAY ADVERTISING—SCHOOLS	HB-0407
HMO-OUTPATIENT UNDER 19 YRS	HB- 1565
HOME—DELIVERED MEALS	HB-1227
HOMELESS MINOR—MEDICAL CONSENT	НВ-0406
HOUSING—ABANDNED PROPRTY REHAB	HB-1234
HOUSING-PLACE IN SCHOOL DIST	HB-0057
HUMAN RTS—SEXUAL ORIENTATION	HB-1241
ILLINOIS YOUTHBUILD ACTINC TX—CIRCUIT BREAKER CREDIT	HB-1284
INC TX—CIRCUIT BREAKER CREDIT	НВ-0181
INC TX-CR-DEPENDENT CARE	НВ-0141
INC TX—CREDIT—TECH PREP	НВ-0270
INC TX-TX CHECKOFF-CNTR LIVING	НВ-1014
INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE	НВ-0294
INS DRUG TREATMENT NO DENIALINS PROPERTY DAMAGE DEMOLITION	НВ-1686
INS PROPERTY DAMAGE DEMOLITION	HB-1232
INS-ARBITRATION-UNINSURED	нв-0289
JURY ACT—HARDSHIP—CAREGIVER	НВ-1688
JUV CT—BEST INTEREST OF MINOR	HB-0058
JUV CT—BEST INTEREST OF MINOR	HB-0060
JUV CT—MINOR TESTIFY JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION	HB-0063
JUV CI — I RUANI — DETENTION	HB-21/1
LEGALIZE ASSISTED SUICIDE	HB-0691
LEGIS LIAISONS—STATE AGENCIES	HB-0036
LIENS—SALE IN ERROR—DEMOLITION	HB-0104
LIQUOR CONTROL—DRAM SHOP INSUR	HB-008/
LOC GOVT—SCH CD—INVESTMENTS	HB-0039
MED PRAC — PUB DISCLOSURE MEDICAID—TBI WAIVER REQUEST	HB-00/3
MINORITY—FRANCHISE EQUITY	HB-12/9
MINORS—DEATH—SHARE RECORDS	110-0021
MIN CD_DEMOLITION	4000-011
MUN CD—DEMOLITIONMUNI CD—BUILDING CODE—PROPERTY	8600 -d 11
MUNI CD—CAPITAL PROJECTS TAX	Clul-dil
MUNI CD—CENSUS—TECHNICAL	
MUNI CD—CENSUS—TECHNICALMUNI CD—GRAFFITI—PRIVATE PROP	110-1011 110-1011
MUNI CD—URAFFITI—PRIVATE PROP MUNI CD—LICENSE—RENTAL MANAGER	
MUNI CD—LICENSE—RENTAL MANAGERMUNI CD—LIENS—MUNI UTILITY	HR_0249 ₩R_0246
MUNICD—SEVERABILITY—TECHNICAL	#R-1010
MUNI CD—SEVERABILITY—TECHNICAL MUNI CD—TIF REVENUES—TECHNICAL	HR-10145
MUNI CD—TIF SHORT TITLE—TECH	HB-0525

SCOTT, DOUGLAS REPRESENTATIVE (67TH DIST. DEM)-	
MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN	
MUNI CD—WEED CUTTING—FORECLOSE	
NEW HOME ACCESS FEATURES REQD	
NON SUPPORT—COMMUNITY SERVICE	HB-0965
NURS HOME—INJURY—DAMAGES—STATE	HB-0089
NURSING HOME—VIOLATIONS—FINES	HB-0049
NURSING HOMES—INSPECTR GENERAL	HB-0099
NURSING HOMES—MIN STAFFING	
OPEN BUDGETS ACT	HB-0037
PEN CD-CHGO FIRE-STROKE ETC	HB-0034
PEN CD-DNST POLICE-EARLY RETMT	HB-0954
PEN CD-IMRF-EARLY RETIREMENT	HB-0199
PEN CD—INVSTMT—NO TOBACCO	HB-0660
PERSONNEL CD—VETERANS—VERIFY	HB-0029
PUB AID—EMPLOYMENT—TECH	
PULL TABS—JAR GAMES—TECHNICAL	HB-1012
SANIT DIST—ANNEXATION NOTICE	
SCH CD—BUILDING STANDARDS	
SCHOOLS—TORT IMMUNITY	HB-0863
SENIOR CITIZENS FEES	шр 0003
SENIOR UITH INCOMMISSION	П D- 0000
SENIOR HLTH INS COMMISSIONSEXUALLY DANGEROUS—COMMITMENT	IID-0040
SEXUALLY DANGEROUS—COMMITMENT	ПD- 0103
SPORTS AUTH—HIGH SCHOOL GAMES	
SPORTS FACILITIES AUTH—REFUNDS	HB-2041
ST DEBT COLLECTION—AUD GEN	HB-0960
ST GIFT BAN ACT	HB-0076
STATE LOAN ACT	НВ-0959
STREETGANG RACKETEERINGSUBSTANCE ABUSE—MOMS TREATMENT	HB-0665
TELECOM MUNI FEE FEE ACT	
TELECOM—MUNI MAINT FEE ACT	
TOBACCO SALES TO KIDS—PENALTY	HB-0662
TX COLLECTION—CONFIDENTIALITY	HB-0961
UIFSA—ISSUANCE OF SUBPOENAS	HB-0966
UNEMPLOYMENT INS-ADM LAW JUDGE	HB-0588
VEH CD—ELUDE POLICE—PENALTY	HB-1015
VEH CD—ELUDNG POLICE—PENALTIES	HB-2244
VEH CD-HANDICAP PARKING VIOL	HB-0078
VEH CD—TINTED WINDOWS—POLICE	HB-0663
VETERANS—TREATMENT—GULF WAR	
VITAL RECORDS—LOCAL FEE	НВ-2423
WAGE PAYMT—CASH—CHILD SUPPORT	
WELFARE TO WORK ACT	HB-1785
WRK COMP—CONTRIBUTION—PAYMENTS	HB-0033
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR	ED BY SCOTT
HOUSE BILL: 45, 61, 66, 105, 165, 251, 271, 379, 504, 538	8, 615, 716, 796, 827, 1292,
1780, 2047, 2059	
SENATE BILL: 80, 103, 106, 109, 159, 279, 317, 457, 473, 5	545, 596, 697, 723, 780, 939,
950, 1105	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 61, 175	
SCULLY, JR. GEORGE REPRESENTATIVE (80TH DIST. DE	NA'
CHILD SUPPORT—TRACKING ASSETS	IID OUEA
CHILD SUPPORT—TRACKING ASSETSCHILD SUPPORT—WILFUL DEFAULT	UD 0062
COMM COLL—JOB TRAINING PROGRAM	ПD- 0902
CRIM CD—STALKING—HARASS—FAMILY	
CT CLERKS—CHILDS WAITING ROOM	DD-0043
ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN FINANCE	
ELEC CD—NOTICE—EXAMINE REPORTS	
ELECT CD—CONTRIB—EMPLOYER	
ELECTRICITY LOWER RATE FEB 1	
EPA—INCINERATORS—MONITOR	
EQUAL JUSTICE ASSISTANCE ACT	НВ-0425
FAMILY & MEDICAL LEAVE ACT	
FLEX—TIME RIGHTS ACT	HB-1704
LIQUOR CONTROL—DRAM SHOP INSUR	HB-0087

SCULLY, JR. GEORGE REPRESENTATIVE (80TH DIST. DEM)—	
NEW HOME ACCESS FEATURES REQD	
NON SUPPORT—COMMUNITY SERVICE	HB-0965
PROBATE—DESTROY OR ALTER WILL	HB-1585
PURCHASING—BUY ILLINOIS	
SAVING & LOAN—GARNISHMENT	HB-1689
SCH CD—ACADEM WATCH—TECHNICAL	
SCH CD—REQUIRE SCHOOL UNIFORMS	IID-1701 IID 1700
OCHOOLS TORT IMMINITY	IID -1700
SCHOOLS—TORT IMMUNITY	ПВ- 0803
SECOND LOWEST BIDDER PROT ACT	
SEX OFFENDER REGISTRATION	HB- 0710
SOLID WASTE PLAN-GARBAGE FEES	
SOLID WASTE—ST BLDG—ALUM CAN	HB-1443
SOLID WST—GLASS RECYCL STUDY	
ST DEBT COLLECTION—AUD GEN	
ST ETHICS—CONTRACTS—FISCAL	HB-0292
STATE FINANCE—ROAD FUND	HB-0232
	IID-0331
STATE LOAN ACTTOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS	DD- 0939
TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BUNDS	HB-02/8
TOLL HIGHWAY-BUDGET APPROVAL	HB-0136
TX COLLECTION—CONFIDENTIALITY	
UIFSA—ISSUANCE OF SUBPOENAS	НВ-0966
UNBLEACHED PAPER—STATE PURCHAS	НВ-0823
VEH CD-ACCIDENT-DEATH-INJURY	
VEH CD-CHILD SUPPORT-LIC-REG	
VEH CD—MINOR DRIVING AT NIGHT	HR-1761
VEH CD—SUSPEND—REPORT HIT—RUN	HP-1/01
VEH CD—303FEND—REFORT HTT—RUNVEH CD—TRANSFER TITLE—TAXES	IID 1444
VEH CD WEIGHT INTER EXCEPTIONS	ПВ-1444
VEH CD—WEIGHT LIMIT—EXCEPTIONS	HB-0/45
WAGE PAYMT—CASH—CHILD SUPPORT	НВ-0963
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	BY SCULLY
HOUSE BILL: 49, 58, 59, 61, 66, 70, 152, 159, 165, 183, 184, 3	314, 317, 381, 417, 470,
535, 538, 861, 909, 1074, 1141, 1298, 1535, 1614	
SENATE BILL: 8, 13, 80, 86, 112, 172, 214, 355, 371, 381, 475, 6	563, 710, 771, 772, 814,
909. 1105	
909, 1105 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 80, 96, 196, 262, 263	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM)	HR-1402
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-1402 HB-0001
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325 HB-0094
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325 HB-0094 HB-0097
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325 HB-0094 HB-0097 HB-1844
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325 HB-0094 HB-0097 HB-1844 HB-0729
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325 HB-0094 HB-0097 HB-1844 HB-0729
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325 HB-0094 HB-0097 HB-1844 HB-0729
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325 HB-0094 HB-0097 HB-1844 HB-0729 HB-0188 HB-1002
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325 HB-0094 HB-0097 HB-1844 HB-0729 HB-0188 HB-1002
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325 HB-0094 HB-0097 HB-1844 HB-0729 HB-0188 HB-1002 HB-0508
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325 HB-0994 HB-0097 HB-1844 HB-0729 HB-0188 HB-1002 HB-0696
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325 HB-0994 HB-0097 HB-1844 HB-0729 HB-0188 HB-1002 HB-0696 HB-0694 HB-0888
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325 HB-0094 HB-0097 HB-1844 HB-0729 HB-1002 HB-1002 HB-0508 HB-0694 HB-0888
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325 HB-0094 HB-0097 HB-1844 HB-0729 HB-1002 HB-0508 HB-0696 HB-0694 HB-0888 HB-1757 HB-0326
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325 HB-0094 HB-0097 HB-1844 HB-0729 HB-0188 HB-1002 HB-0508 HB-0696 HB-0888 HB-1757 HB-0326 HB-0326
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325 HB-0094 HB-0097 HB-1844 HB-0729 HB-1088 HB-1002 HB-0508 HB-0694 HB-0888 HB-1757 HB-0326 HB-0525 HB-0598
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325 HB-0325 HB-0094 HB-0097 HB-1844 HB-0729 HB-0188 HB-1002 HB-0508 HB-0694 HB-0694 HB-0888 HB-1757 HB-0326 HB-0525 HB-0698
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (IST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325 HB-0094 HB-0097 HB-1844 HB-0729 HB-1002 HB-0698 HB-0888 HB-0757 HB-0888 HB-0898 HB-0698 HB-0698 HB-0697 HB-1228
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325 HB-0994 HB-0097 HB-1844 HB-0729 HB-1002 HB-1002 HB-0696 HB-0694 HB-0888 HB-1757 HB-0326 HB-0525 HB-0698 HB-0697 HB-1228 HB-1099
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325 HB-0094 HB-0097 HB-1844 HB-0729 HB-1002 HB-1002 HB-1508 HB-0696 HB-0694 HB-0888 HB-0326 HB-0525 HB-0698 HB-0698 HB-1228 HB-1228 HB-1759
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325 HB-0094 HB-0097 HB-1844 HB-0729 HB-1002 HB-1002 HB-1508 HB-0696 HB-0694 HB-0888 HB-0326 HB-0525 HB-0698 HB-0698 HB-1228 HB-1228 HB-1759
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325 HB-094 HB-0094 HB-1844 HB-0729 HB-188 HB-1002 HB-0508 HB-0696 HB-0694 HB-0888 HB-1757 HB-0326 HB-0525 HB-0698 HB-0699 HB-1228 HB-1228 HB-1759 HB-1759
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325 HB-0325 HB-0094 HB-0097 HB-1844 HB-0729 HB-0188 HB-0508 HB-0696 HB-0694 HB-0888 HB-0757 HB-0326 HB-0525 HB-0525 HB-0599 HB-0697 HB-1228 HB-1228 HB-1205 HB-1205 HB-1205 HB-1205
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325 HB-0325 HB-0094 HB-0097 HB-1844 HB-10188 HB-0188 HB-0696 HB-0696 HB-0694 HB-0525 HB-0698 HB-0697 HB-0697 HB-1228 HB-1228 HB-1228 HB-1403
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (IST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325 HB-0994 HB-0097 HB-1844 HB-0729 HB-1002 HB-1002 HB-0696 HB-0694 HB-0694 HB-0888 HB-1757 HB-0326 HB-0898 HB-0697 HB-0697 HB-1228 HB-1205 HB-1403 HB-1403 HB-1403
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325 HB-0994 HB-0097 HB-1844 HB-0729 HB-1002 HB-1002 HB-0698 HB-0694 HB-0888 HB-1757 HB-0326 HB-0698 HB-0697 HB-0697 HB-1228 HB-1205 HB-1403 HB-1403 HB-1206 HB-1099
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325 HB-0994 HB-0997 HB-1844 HB-0729 HB-1002 HB-1002 HB-0698 HB-0694 HB-0888 HB-0888 HB-0525 HB-0525 HB-0525 HB-0698 HB-1206 HB-1208 HB-1209 HB-1099 HB-1099 HB-1099
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 31, 89, 96, 196, 262, 263 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18 SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM) CHI SCHOOLS—LEARN ZONE—TECH	HB-0091 HB-0325 HB-0325 HB-0094 HB-0097 HB-1844 HB-1729 HB-188 HB-1688 HB-0696 HB-0694 HB-0888 HB-0525 HB-0525 HB-0525 HB-0599 HB-1208 HB-1208 HB-1206 HB-1205 HB-1099 HB-1403 HB-1403 HB-1403 HB-1099 HB-1099 HB-1099

SILVA, SONIA, REPRESENTATIVE (1ST DIST. DEM)—Cont.	***
U OF I—CHI CAMPUS—PUB HEARINGS	
U OF I—CHI COMMUNTY SCHOLARSHP	HB-0854
U OF I—DISPLACEMENT PROGRAM	HB-0833
VEH CD—REGISTER—PROOF OF INS VEH CD—SEAT BELT FOR PASSENGER	HB-0332
VEH CD—SEAT BELT FOR PASSENGERVEH CD—SEAT BELT—UNDER AGE 19	ND-U327
VETERANS—TREATMENT—GULF WAR	ПD- U/30
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	ПD-0020
HOUSE BILL: 25, 33, 40, 43, 74, 101, 159, 251, 317, 504, 621,	P DI SILVA PKI 1102 2422
SENATE BILL: 20, 25, 124, 218, 418, 444, 445, 600, 697, 909,	102, 2422
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 17, 121, 269	1004
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
SKINNER, CAL, JR. REPRESENTATIVE (64TH DIST. REP)	
\$DCORR—TECHNICAL	HB-2529
\$DNUC-VAR EXPENSES	HB-0881
\$DST—POL—VAR EXPENSES	НВ-0880
\$IDOT	НВ-1848
\$MIL AFFRS—VAR EXPENSES	НВ-0882
\$MILITARY AFFAIRS—ISSUE STUDY	НВ-2528
SOCE—ECON DEV AGENCIES SOCE—NUCLEAR SAFETY—STUDY	HB-1847
SOCE—NUCLEAR SAFETY—STUDY	HB-2526
SOCE—PUBLIC SAFETY AGENCIES	HB-1851
\$STPOL—POLICE ISSUES STUDY BATHING BEACH—PRIVATE—EXEMPT	HB-2327
CHILD SUP TO ATTY GEN—FROM DPA	HD-1300
CHILD SUPPORT—ATTORNEY GENERAL	ПВ-2030 ПВ 2250
CIV DDO A DODTION NOTICE	HB-2339
CIV PRO—ABORTION NOTICECIV PRO—IMPOUNDMENT REGULATION	HR-1000
CNTY CD-MF-TX-ST MATCH LOCAL	HR-2000
EMPLOY SEC—POSTING STATE JOBS	HR-1420
INC TX—LOWER RATE	HB-2403
NO NONPARTISAN ELECTION	HB-0652
PROP TAX—PROTEST FUND	HB-1118
PROP TX—PTELL—BAN LIMITED BOND	HB-2110
RAPE-PRISON-EMPLOYE-INMATE SEX	HB-0022
ROT—OVERPAYMENT REFUND	HB-1920
SCHCD—STATE AID—EAV ADJUSTMENT	HB-1394
ST PURCH—CONTRACTOR SUSPENSION	HB- 0291
TOLL AUTH—INSPECTOR & BONDS	HB-0278
TOLLWAY PAY IDOT RIGHT OF WAY	НВ-1600
TRAIN SPEED—FOX RIVER GROVE	НВ-0050
VEH CD-HANDICAP PARKING VIOL	
VISITATION—WEEKLY VISITS	HB-0777
WRK COMP—ELECTION TO WITHDRAW	НВ-0225
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED	BY SKINNER
HOUSE BILL: 136, 383, 598, 885	
SENATE BILL: 355, 373, 469, 781 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 12, 15	
HOUSE JUINT RESOLUTION CA: 12, 13	
SLONE, RICCA REPRESENTATIVE (92ND DIST. DEM)	
\$ILL RIVER RESTOR GRANTS	HB-2071
CNTY CD-LIBRARY FEE	HB-0824
DCCA-MUNICIPAL WASTE GRANTS	HB-0094
DEREGULATE ELECTRICITY SALES	
EPA-LOCAL SITING-AQUIFERS	HB-0726
EROSION—SEDIMENT CONTROL PERMI	НВ-2072
HEALTH BENEFIT DENIAL NOTICES	
IL RIVER WATERSHED RESTORATION	HB-0424
INC TX-TX CHECKOFF-ILL RIVER	ПВ-2218
JOB TRAINING INC TAX CREDITLIVESTK MAN FAC—DISPOSE ANIMAL	ПD-14/0
LIVESTA MAN FAC—DISPOSE ANIMALLIVESTOCK ACTS—INCLUDE RATITES	ПD-2330 НВ-1159
LIVESTOCK ACIS—INCLUDE RATITESLIVESTOCK FACILITY MORATORIUM	HR-2165
MEDCAID—INVESTIGATE MANAGD CAR	
NOTICE—FETAL ALCOHOL SYNDROM	
OCC & USE—SEN CIT ASSESSMENT	
PARK DIST—CONVEY LAND—STATE	HB-2471
PAWNBROKER REG ACT—PWNBRKR DEF	HB-0805

SLONE, RICCA REPRESENTATIVE (92ND DIST. DEM)—Col	nt.
PROP TX—HISTORIC RESIDENCES	HB-0982
SCH CD-ALTERNAT ED PROG GRANTS	HB-0129
SCH CD-CHARTER SCHOOL TEACHERS	НВ-0559
SOIL WATER DIST-ELECT DIRECTOR	НВ-2073
SOLID WASTE-ST BLDG-ALUM CAN	НВ-1443
STRUCTURAL WORK-RD WKR SAFETY	НВ-0233
UNBLEACHED PAPER — STATE PURCHAS	
URBAN GROWTH PLANNING ACT	НВ-2420
VEH CD—BUS DRVER—ALCOHOL TEST	НВ-1388
VEH CD—BUSDRIVER—ALCOHOL LEV	НВ-1675
WILDLIFE PRAIRIE MUSEUM ACT	НВ-1628
WORKER BENEFIT SECURITY ACT	HB-1474
WORKPLACE SAFETY COMMITTEE ACT	НВ-1475
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	ED BY SLONE
HOUSE BILL: 8, 28, 62, 74, 126, 149, 164, 351, 907, 1019, 1	176, 1292, 2219, 2439
SENATE BILL: 54, 140, 164, 549, 814	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 95, 98, 110, 268	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 18	2
SMITH, MICHAEL REPRESENTATIVE (91ST DIST. DEM)	
BUS USE—LARGE SCALE DVLPMNT	HR-1627
CNTY CD—LIBRARY FEE	
CNTY CD—PURCHASING ACT—ADOPT	ПБ-0024 ИВ_1019
CNTY CD—ST ATTNY PAY—RIVERBOAT	ПБ-1016 ИВ-0645
CRIM CD—AGG BATTERY—MERCHANT	HR-1548
DCCA—JOB TRAINING—TECHNICAL	
DHS-DAGING-PREVENTIVE SERVICES	ПБ-1019 ПБ-1792
DIES & MOLDS OWNERSHIP ACT	HR-0513
DRYCLEANER ENV RESPONSE FUND	HD-0313
ELECTN CD & SCH CD—GEN PRIMARY	
EPA-LOCAL SITING-AQUIFERS	ND-0309
FIREMEN—NEGOTIATE RESID REQMT	ПБ-0/20 ЦВ-0906
IL RIVER WATERSHED RESTORATION	ID-0090
INC TX CR—BIODEGRADABLE MTLS	ПD-V424 - UD 1116
INC TX CREDIT DIDABLE MILS	ID- 1110
INC TX CREDIT—RIPARIAN STRIP	ID-2219
INC TX-TX CHECKOFF-ILL RIVERINC TX-WITHHOLDING EXEMPT-TECH	ND-2210
LIVESTK MAN FAC—DISPOSE ANIMAL	
LOCAL GOVT—SCH—USE SOY INK	шр-2330 шр-0316
MUNI BUDGET—ROAD DISTRICT	UD-0310
MUNI BUDGET—ROAD DISTRICT	UP 0677
OCC & USE TXS—HORTICULTURE	
OCC & USE—SEN CIT ASSESSMENT	
OCC & USE—SEN CIT ASSESSMENTOCC THERAPY—TEMPORARY PRACTICE	UD 0655
PAWNBROKER REG ACT—PWNBRKR DEF	HP-0005
PEN CD—DNST POL—\$500 MINIMUM	HD-0003
PEN CD—DNST POL—\$500 MINIMUM	HD -0033
PEN CD—DNST POL—1NCK SURVIVOR	HB-1472
PEN CD—DNST POL—3% SURVIVORPEN CD—DNST POL—3% SURVIVORS	ПБ-0030 ПБ 1969
PEN CD—DNST FOL—3% SURVIVORSPEN CD—DNST TEACH—EXPAND BOARD	HB-1319
PEN CD—DSF FORENSIC EMPLOYEES	ПВ-2320 ПВ-1397
PEN CD—DSF FORENSIC EMPLOTEESPEN CD—ONE—TIME INCREASES	ПБ-1207 ПБ 2227
PEN CD—ONE—TIME INCREASES PEN CD—SURS—POLICE MONEY PURCH	ПБ-2337 ПБ 2450
PENCD—JUDGE—REDUCED—COST CREDT	ПБ-2430 ПБ 1625
PROP TX—CERTIFICATE OF ERROR	ПВ-1023 ПВ 0572
SCH CD—CHARTER SCHOOL TEACHERS	HD-0372
SCH CD—CHARTER SCHOOL TEACHERS	UP 0514
SCH CD—REQ STUDY—STATE—LOC GVTSOLIC FOR CHARITY—EXEMPTION	11D-0314 UD_∩997
SR CIT DISABLED RELIEF—INCOME	П.D~∪00/ ШЪ_∩21/
TOBACCO—POSSESSION—MINORS	ПD- U314 UD 0704
VEH CD—ELUDNG POLICE—PENALTIES	ПD- U/УО UD 2244
VEH CD—FEES—CYCLE RIDER SAFETY	
VEH CD—MOTORCYCLE FEESWILDLIFE PRAIRIE MUSEUM ACT	ロローいろもり ロロ 1629
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORI	11D-1020 F n rv
SMITH, MICHAEL	DI DI
HOUSE BILL: 76, 82, 351, 601, 638, 716, 885, 960, 961, 962	2 063 064 065 066 1042
	u, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,

SMITH, MICHAEL REPRESENTATIVE (91ST DIST, DEM)—Cont. 1086, 1093, 1150, 1158, 1200, 1481, 1678, 1783, 2398
SENATE BILL: 21, 31, 35, 36, 69, 123, 196, 431, 549, 927, 1073
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 98, 110, 268

STEPHENS, RON REPRESENTATIVE (110TH DIST. REP)	
AIR AUTH—PLAN APPROVAL—TECH	HB-1238
BUS USE—LARGE SCALE DVLPMNT	HB-1627
CD CORR—CRIME LAB—TECH	HB-2093
CNTY CD-PURCHASING ACT-ADOPT	HB-1018
COMMUNITY COLLEGE HEALTH INSUR	НВ-0708
CONCEALED FIREARMS—PERMITS	HB-1557
CONTROLLED SUB—ANIMAL SHELTER	
CRIM CD—AGG BATTERY—MERCHANT	HB-1548
CRIM PRO—FRESH PURSUIT—TECH DCCA—BUSINESS ASSISTANCE—TECH	HB-2094
DCCA TOP TP AINING TECHNICAL	HB-1017
DCCA—JOB TRAINING—TECHNICALDELINQUENT MINOR—NO CONFONTLTY	ПВ-1019
DPA-MEDICAID-MANAGED CARE	IIB-2095
EPA—BROWNFIELDS PROJECT	ID- 1330
FLEEING POLICE—PENALTY—SEIZURE	HD-1017
HGH SCH ATHLETICS—SITE BIDDING	HR-1025
ICC PLAN FOR 311 AND 711	HR-1830
LOCAL MASS TRANSIT DIST—TECH	HR_0857
METRO EAST SAN DIST—COMMISSION	HR-2460
NURSE PRACTIONER—PRESCRIPTIONS	HB-1833
OCC & USE TX—TRADED IN CR	HB-1867
OCC & USE TXS—HORTICULTURE	HB-0521
OPEN MEETINGS—PUBLIC BODY	HB-0795
PEN CD-ST EMPL-MILITARY CREDIT	HB-0477
PENCD-DNST TCHR-ADOPTION LEAVE	HB-0589
PERSONL CD-VETERANS PREFERENCE	HB-2292
PRIVATE DETECTIVE—HEIR FINDERS	HB-2391
PROP TX—SR EXEMPTION—FILING PROPANE EDUCATION AND RESEARCH	H B -1513
PROPANE EDUCATION AND RESEARCH	HB-0279
PUB BLDNG COMMN—DISSOLVE	
PUB TRANSP—ADD FUNDING	НВ-0994
PULL TAB—JAR GAME—PRIZE LIMITS REAL ESTATE LICENSE—TECHNICAL	HB-1840
DEAL ESTATE LICENSETECHNICAL	
COLOR PROPERCY CHOTORY	HB-2268
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODY	HB-0720
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODYSCHCD—REAL ESTATE CONVEYANCE	HB-0720 HB-1668
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODYSCHCD—REAL ESTATE CONVEYANCESW JLL DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY	HB-0720 HB-1668 HB-0281
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODYSCHCD—REAL ESTATE CONVEYANCESW ILL DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITYTELEPHONE SOLICITATION—STOP	HB-0720 HB-1668 HB-0281 HB-1836
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODYSCHCD—REAL ESTATE CONVEYANCESW ILL DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITYTELEPHONE SOLICITATION—STOPUNSOLICITED CREDIT CARD—ISSUE	
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODYSCHCD—REAL ESTATE CONVEYANCESW ILL DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITYTELEPHONE SOLICITATION—STOPUNSOLICITED CREDIT CARD—ISSUE	
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODY	
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODYSCHCD—REAL ESTATE CONVEYANCESW ILL DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITYTELEPHONE SOLICITATION—STOPUNSOLICITED CREDIT CARD—ISSUEVEH CD—SILVER STAR PLATE	HB-0720 HB-1668 HB-0281 HB-1836 HB-2267 HB-1105 ED BY STEPHENS
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODY	HB-0720 HB-1668 HB-0281 HB-1836 HB-2267 HB-1105 ED BY STEPHENS
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODY SCHCD—REAL ESTATE CONVEYANCE SW ILL DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY TELEPHONE SOLICITATION—STOP	HB-0720HB-1668HB-0281HB-1836HB-2267HB-1105 .ED BY STEPHENS 2, 569, 703, 860, 939
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODY	
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODY	
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODY	HB-0720 HB-1668 HB-0281 HB-1836 HB-2267 HB-1105 ED BY STEPHENS 2, 569, 703, 860, 939 (1) HB-0799 HB-2031
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODY SCHCD—REAL ESTATE CONVEYANCE SWILL DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY TELEPHONE SOLICITATION—STOP. UNSOLICITED CREDIT CARD—ISSUE VEH CD—SILVER STAR PLATE OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR HOUSE BILL: 138, 245, 316, 347, 593, 603, 1300 SENATE BILL: 102, 113, 151, 155, 228, 232, 233, 236, 432 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 7, 89, 113, 116, 279, 290 STROGER, TODD H. REPRESENTATIVE (31ST DIST. DEM CIV PRO—QUICK TAKE—ROADS CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE DCCA—TECHNOLOGY GRANTS PANEL	
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODY SCHCD—REAL ESTATE CONVEYANCE SW ILL DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY TELEPHONE SOLICITATION—STOP UNSOLICITED CREDIT CARD—ISSUE VEH CD—SILVER STAR PLATE OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR HOUSE BILL: 138, 245, 316, 347, 593, 603, 1300 SENATE BILL: 102, 113, 151, 155, 228, 232, 233, 236, 432 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 7, 89, 113, 116, 279, 290 STROGER, TODD H. REPRESENTATIVE (31ST DIST. DEM CIV PRO—QUICK TAKE—ROADS CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE DCCA—TECHNOLOGY GRANTS PANEL ENTERPRISE ZONE—POLICY REVIEW	
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODY	HB-0720 HB-1668 HB-10281 HB-1836 HB-2267 HB-1105 ED BY STEPHENS 2, 569, 703, 860, 939 HB-0799 HB-2031 HB-1477 HB-1478 HB-0321
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODY	
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODY	
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODY SCHCD—REAL ESTATE CONVEYANCE SWILL DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY TELEPHONE SOLICITATION—STOP UNSOLICITED CREDIT CARD—ISSUE VEH CD—SILVER STAR PLATE OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR HOUSE BILL: 138, 245, 316, 347, 593, 603, 1300 SENATE BILL: 102, 113, 151, 155, 228, 232, 233, 236, 432 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 7, 89, 113, 116, 279, 290 STROGER, TODD H. REPRESENTATIVE (31ST DIST. DEM CIV PRO—QUICK TAKE—ROADS CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE DCCA—TECHNOLOGY GRANTS PANEL ENTERPRISE ZONE—POLICY REVIEW INTERGOVERNMENTAL LAND USE INVEST IN ILLINOIS ACT MET WATER RECLAM—TRANSFERS METRO WATER—SIGNATURE—CONTRACT MUNI CD—FINAN REPORT—PUBLISH	HB-0720 HB-1668 HB-0281 HB-1836 HB-2267 HB-1105 ED BY STEPHENS 2, 569, 703, 860, 939 () HB-0799 HB-2031 HB-1477 HB-1478 HB-0321 HB-1479 HB-1641 HB-1641 HB-1305
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODY SCHCD—REAL ESTATE CONVEYANCE SWILL DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY TELEPHONE SOLICITATION—STOP UNSOLICITED CREDIT CARD—ISSUE VEH CD—SILVER STAR PLATE OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR HOUSE BILL: 138, 245, 316, 347, 593, 603, 1300 SENATE BILL: 102, 113, 151, 155, 228, 232, 233, 236, 432 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 7, 89, 113, 116, 279, 290 STROGER, TODD H. REPRESENTATIVE (31ST DIST. DEM CIV PRO—QUICK TAKE—ROADS CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE DCCA—TECHNOLOGY GRANTS PANEL ENTERPRISE ZONE—POLICY REVIEW INTERGOVERNMENTAL LAND USE INVEST IN ILLINOIS ACT MET WATER RECLAM—TRANSFERS METRO WATER—SIGNATURE—CONTRACT MUNI CD—FINAN REPORT—PUBLISH MUNI CD—LAND DISCONNECTN—TECH	HB-0720 HB-1668 HB-0281 HB-1836 HB-2267 HB-1105 ED BY STEPHENS 2, 569, 703, 860, 939 () HB-0799 HB-2031 HB-1477 HB-1478 HB-1478 HB-1479 HB-1479 HB-1479 HB-1479 HB-1824 HB-1305 HB-1305
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODY SCHCD—REAL ESTATE CONVEYANCE SWILL DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY TELEPHONE SOLICITATION—STOP UNSOLICITED CREDIT CARD—ISSUE VEH CD—SILVER STAR PLATE OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR HOUSE BILL: 138, 245, 316, 347, 593, 603, 1300 SENATE BILL: 102, 113, 151, 155, 228, 232, 233, 236, 432 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 7, 89, 113, 116, 279, 290 STROGER, TODD H. REPRESENTATIVE (31ST DIST. DEM CIV PRO—QUICK TAKE—ROADS CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE DCCA—TECHNOLOGY GRANTS PANEL ENTERPRISE ZONE—POLICY REVIEW INTERGOVERNMENTAL LAND USE INVEST IN ILLINOIS ACT MET WATER RECLAM—TRANSFERS METRO WATER—SIGNATURE—CONTRACT MUNI CD—FINAN REPORT—PUBLISH MUNI CD—LAND DISCONNECTN—TECH MUNI CD—PRESIDENT—TECHNICAL	HB-0720 HB-1668 HB-0281 HB-1836 HB-2267 HB-1105 ED BY STEPHENS 2, 569, 703, 860, 939 HB-0799 HB-2031 HB-1477 HB-1478 HB-0321 HB-1479 HB-1641 HB-1824 HB-1305 HB-1740 HB-1719
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODY SCHCD—REAL ESTATE CONVEYANCE SW ILL DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY TELEPHONE SOLICITATION—STOP UNSOLICITED CREDIT CARD—ISSUE VEH CD—SILVER STAR PLATE OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR HOUSE BILL: 138, 245, 316, 347, 593, 603, 1300 SENATE BILL: 102, 113, 151, 155, 228, 232, 233, 236, 432 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 7, 89, 113, 116, 279, 290 STROGER, TODD H. REPRESENTATIVE (31ST DIST. DEM CIV PRO—QUICK TAKE—ROADS CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE DCCA—TECHNOLOGY GRANTS PANEL ENTERPRISE ZONE—POLICY REVIEW INTERGOVERNMENTAL LAND USE INVEST IN ILLINOIS ACT MET WATER RECLAM—TRANSFERS METRO WATER—SIGNATURE—CONTRACT MUNI CD—FINAN REPORT—PUBLISH MUNI CD—PRESIDENT—TECHNICAL MUNI CD—PRESIDENT—TECHNICAL MUNI CD—REAL ESTATE INSPECTION	HB-0720 HB-1668 HB-1668 HB-1281 HB-1836 HB-2267 HB-1105 ED BY STEPHENS 2, 569, 703, 860, 939 HB-0799 HB-2031 HB-1477 HB-1478 HB-0321 HB-1479 HB-1641 HB-1824 HB-1305 HB-1740 HB-1719 HB-1719
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODY SCHCD—REAL ESTATE CONVEYANCE SWILL DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY TELEPHONE SOLICITATION—STOP. UNSOLICITED CREDIT CARD—ISSUE VEH CD—SILVER STAR PLATE OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR HOUSE BILL: 138, 245, 316, 347, 593, 603, 1300 SENATE BILL: 102, 113, 151, 155, 228, 232, 233, 236, 432 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 7, 89, 113, 116, 279, 290 STROGER, TODD H. REPRESENTATIVE (31ST DIST. DEM CIV PRO—QUICK TAKE—ROADS CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE DCCA—TECHNOLOGY GRANTS PANEL ENTERPRISE ZONE—POLICY REVIEW INTERGOVERNMENTAL LAND USE INVEST IN ILLINOIS ACT MET WATER RECLAM—TRANSFERS METRO WATER—SIGNATURE—CONTRACT MUNI CD—FINAN REPORT—PUBLISH MUNI CD—FINAN REPORT—PUBLISH MUNI CD—PRESIDENT—TECHNICAL MUNI CD—PRESIDENT—TECHNICAL MUNI CD—REAL ESTATE INSPECTION MWRD—CHAIR BUDGET COMM—SALARY	HB-0720 HB-1668 HB-0281 HB-1836 HB-2267 HB-1105 ED BY STEPHENS 2, 569, 703, 860, 939 (1) HB-0799 HB-2031 HB-1477 HB-1478 HB-0321 HB-1479 HB-1641 HB-1824 HB-1305 HB-1740 HB-1719 HB-0305 HB-0305 HB-1825
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODY SCHCD—REAL ESTATE CONVEYANCE SWILL DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY TELEPHONE SOLICITATION—STOP. UNSOLICITED CREDIT CARD—ISSUE VEH CD—SILVER STAR PLATE OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR HOUSE BILL: 138, 245, 316, 347, 593, 603, 1300 SENATE BILL: 102, 113, 151, 155, 228, 232, 233, 236, 432 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 7, 89, 113, 116, 279, 290 STROGER, TODD H. REPRESENTATIVE (31ST DIST. DEM CIV PRO—QUICK TAKE—ROADS CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE DCCA—TECHNOLOGY GRANTS PANEL ENTERPRISE ZONE—POLICY REVIEW INTERGOVERNMENTAL LAND USE INVEST IN ILLINOIS ACT MET WATER RECLAM—TRANSFERS METRO WATER—SIGNATURE—CONTRACT MUNI CD—FINAN REPORT—PUBLISH MUNI CD—LAND DISCONNECTN—TECH MUNI CD—RESIDENT—TECHNICAL MUNI CD—REAL ESTATE INSPECTION MWRD—CHAIR BUDGET COMM—SALARY SAN DIST—INCREASE COMPENSATION	HB-0720 HB-1668 HB-0281 HB-1836 HB-2267 HB-1105 ED BY STEPHENS 2, 569, 703, 860, 939 (1) HB-0799 HB-2031 HB-1477 HB-1478 HB-0321 HB-1479 HB-1641 HB-1824 HB-1305 HB-1740 HB-1719 HB-0305 HB-1825 HB-1825
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODY SCHCD—REAL ESTATE CONVEYANCE SWILL DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY TELEPHONE SOLICITATION—STOP UNSOLICITED CREDIT CARD—ISSUE VEH CD—SILVER STAR PLATE OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR HOUSE BILL: 138, 245, 316, 347, 593, 603, 1300 SENATE BILL: 102, 113, 151, 155, 228, 232, 233, 236, 432 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 7, 89, 113, 116, 279, 290 STROGER, TODD H. REPRESENTATIVE (31ST DIST. DEM CIV PRO—QUICK TAKE—ROADS CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE	HB-0720 HB-1668 HB-0281 HB-1836 HB-2267 HB-1105 ED BY STEPHENS 2, 569, 703, 860, 939 () HB-0799 HB-2031 HB-1477 HB-1478 HB-1479 HB-1641 HB-1824 HB-1305 HB-1740 HB-1719 HB-0305 HB-1740 HB-1719 HB-0305 HB-1825 HB-2472 HB-1640
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODY SCHCD—REAL ESTATE CONVEYANCE SWILL DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY TELEPHONE SOLICITATION—STOP UNSOLICITED CREDIT CARD—ISSUE VEH CD—SILVER STAR PLATE OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR HOUSE BILL: 138, 245, 316, 347, 593, 603, 1300 SENATE BILL: 102, 113, 151, 155, 228, 232, 233, 236, 432 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 7, 89, 113, 116, 279, 290 STROGER, TODD H. REPRESENTATIVE (31ST DIST. DEM CIV PRO—QUICK TAKE—ROADS CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE DCCA—TECHNOLOGY GRANTS PANEL ENTERPRISE ZONE—POLICY REVIEW INTERGOVERNMENTAL LAND USE INVEST IN ILLINOIS ACT MET WATER RECLAM—TRANSFERS METRO WATER—SIGNATURE—CONTRACT MUNI CD—FINAN REPORT—PUBLISH MUNI CD—FINAN REPORT—PUBLISH MUNI CD—PRESIDENT—TECHNICAL MUNI CD—PRESIDENT—TECHNICAL MUNI CD—REAL ESTATE INSPECTION MWRD—CHAIR BUDGET COMM—SALARY SAN DIST—INCREASE COMPENSATION SCH CD—CHI SCH FIN AUTH BONDS. SCH CD—TB SKIN TEST SCREENING	HB-0720 HB-1668 HB-0281 HB-1836 HB-2267 HB-1105 ED BY STEPHENS 2, 569, 703, 860, 939 (1) HB-0799 HB-2031 HB-1477 HB-1478 HB-1479 HB-1479 HB-1641 HB-1824 HB-1305 HB-1740 HB-1719 HB-0305 HB-1719 HB-0305 HB-1825 HB-2472 HB-1640 HB-1640
SCH CD—RESIDENCY—CUSTODY SCHCD—REAL ESTATE CONVEYANCE SWILL DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY TELEPHONE SOLICITATION—STOP UNSOLICITED CREDIT CARD—ISSUE VEH CD—SILVER STAR PLATE OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR HOUSE BILL: 138, 245, 316, 347, 593, 603, 1300 SENATE BILL: 102, 113, 151, 155, 228, 232, 233, 236, 432 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 7, 89, 113, 116, 279, 290 STROGER, TODD H. REPRESENTATIVE (31ST DIST. DEM CIV PRO—QUICK TAKE—ROADS CRIM CD—AGG CRIM SEX ABUSE	HB-0720 HB-1668 HB-10281 HB-1836 HB-1836 HB-2267 HB-1105 ED BY STEPHENS 2, 569, 703, 860, 939 HB-2031 HB-1477 HB-1478 HB-1479 HB-1641 HB-1824 HB-1305 HB-1305 HB-1740 HB-1719 HB-0305 HB-1740 HB-1825 HB-1825 HB-1472 HB-1640 HB-1640 HB-1788

STROGER, TODD H. REPRESENTATIVE (31ST DIST. DEM)—Cont.	
VEH CD—RENTAL CAR—REBATE—MILES HB	-2080
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY ST	ROGER
HOUSE BILL: 41, 42, 51, 56, 125, 158, 162, 163, 164, 183, 366, 652, 6	91, 697, 698, 9 <mark>30</mark> ,
957, 1022, 1205	
SENATE BILL: 102, 103, 437, 691	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 66, 121, 176, 185, 258	
TENHOUSE, ART REPRESENTATIVE (96TH DIST. REP)	
AGRICULTURAL FAIR ACT—COUNTY HB	-0367
BANKS-REVERSE STOCK SPLITS	5-1588 - 1945
BD HIGHER ED—COURSE NUMBERING	1-1043 1-1368
DHS—FARLY INTERVENTION	3-1578
DST-POL-LEADS-DNA-GUN ID-NO K HB	3-2178
DVET—DISABILITY—NO CAMPING FEE HB	
EARLY INTERVENTION—TECHNICALHE	3-1579
ED LOAN PURCHASE PROGRAM BONDS	2-0940 2-1777
HUNTER INTERFERENCE—VIOLATIONSH	3-1051
INS POLICE—FIRE CONTINUATIONHE	3-1421
LIVESTCK FACILITY—COUNTY BOARD HE	3-2238
LIVESTOCK FACILITY—TECHNICAL HE	
PERSONNEL CD—VETERAN STATUS	3-0031 - 0005
REDUCE GOVT SPENDING—TECHNICALHE RENTAL CAR—LIABLE—DISCLOSE—ADSHE	3-0003 R-0844
SAFETY EMPLOYEE BENEFIT	
ST EMPL GRP INSUR—DNST TEACHER HE	3-0347
VEH CD—INS—PENALTY—IMPOUND CAR HE	3-2179
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED BY TI	ENHOUSE
HOUSE BILL: 216, 452, 1005, 1042, 1785, 2334	
SENATE BILL: 815 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 98, 110, 279	
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 4	
TURNER, ARTHUR I. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM)	3-0495
TURNER, ARTHUR L. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM) \$DCCA—FAMILY DEMO GRANT PRGM	3-0702
TURNER, ARTHUR L. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM) \$DCCA—FAMILY DEMO GRANT PRGM	3-0702 3-1140
TURNER, ARTHUR L. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM) \$DCCA—FAMILY DEMO GRANT PRGM	3-0702 3-1140 3-0604
TURNER, ARTHUR L. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM) \$DCCA—FAMILY DEMO GRANT PRGM	3-0702 3-1140 3-0604 3-1377
TURNER, ARTHUR L. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM) \$DCCA—FAMILY DEMO GRANT PRGM	3-0702 3-1140 3-0604 3-1377 3-0239
TURNER, ARTHUR L. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM) \$DCCA—FAMILY DEMO GRANT PRGM	3-0702 3-1140 3-0604 3-1377 3-0239 3-1221
TURNER, ARTHUR L. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM) \$DCCA—FAMILY DEMO GRANT PRGM	3-0702 3-1140 3-0604 3-1377 3-0239 3-1221 3-0210 3-1354
TURNER, ARTHUR L. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM) \$DCCA—FAMILY DEMO GRANT PRGM	3-0702 3-1140 3-0604 3-1377 3-0239 3-1221 3-0210 3-1354 3-2469
TURNER, ARTHUR L. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM) \$DCCA—FAMILY DEMO GRANT PRGM	3-0702 3-1140 3-1604 3-1377 3-0239 3-1221 3-0210 3-1354 3-2469 3-2212
TURNER, ARTHUR L. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM) \$DCCA—FAMILY DEMO GRANT PRGM	3-0702 3-1140 3-1604 3-1377 3-0239 3-1221 3-0210 3-1354 3-2469 3-2212
TURNER, ARTHUR L. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM) \$DCCA—FAMILY DEMO GRANT PRGM	3-0702 3-1140 3-1377 3-0239 3-1221 3-0210 3-1354 3-2469 3-2212 3-2138
TURNER, ARTHUR L. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM) \$DCCA—FAMILY DEMO GRANT PRGM	3-0702 3-1140 3-0604 3-1377 3-0239 3-1221 3-0210 3-1354 3-2469 3-2212 3-2138 3-0496 3-1574
TURNER, ARTHUR L. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM) \$DCCA—FAMILY DEMO GRANT PRGM	3-0702 3-1140 3-0604 3-1377 3-0239 3-1221 3-0210 3-1354 3-2469 3-2212 3-2138 3-0496 3-1575 3-1575
TURNER, ARTHUR L. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM) \$DCCA—FAMILY DEMO GRANT PRGM	3-0702 3-1140 3-1604 3-1377 3-0239 3-1221 3-0210 3-1354 3-2469 3-2212 3-2138 3-0496 3-1574 3-1575 3-1515
TURNER, ARTHUR L. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM) \$DCCA—FAMILY DEMO GRANT PRGM	3-0702 3-1140 3-1604 3-1377 3-0239 3-1221 3-0210 3-1354 3-2469 3-2212 3-2138 3-0496 3-1574 3-1575 3-1575 3-158-0681
TURNER, ARTHUR L. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM) \$DCCA—FAMILY DEMO GRANT PRGM	3-0702 3-1140 3-1604 3-1377 3-0239 3-1221 3-0210 3-1354 3-2469 3-2212 3-2138 3-0496 3-1574 3-1575 3-1515 8-0681 8-0681 8-0238 8-1025
TURNER, ARTHUR L. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM) \$DCCA—FAMILY DEMO GRANT PRGM	3-0702 3-1140 3-1604 3-1377 3-0239 3-1221 3-0210 3-1354 3-2469 3-2212 3-2138 3-0496 3-1574 3-1575 3-1515 8-0681 8-0238 8-1025 8-1040
TURNER, ARTHUR L. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM) \$DCCA—FAMILY DEMO GRANT PRGM	3-0702 3-1140 3-1604 3-1377 3-0239 3-1221 3-0210 3-1354 3-2469 3-2212 3-2138 3-0496 3-1574 3-1575 3-1575 3-1515 8-0681 8-0238 8-1025 8-1040 8-0703 8-0493
TURNER, ARTHUR L. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM) \$DCCA—FAMILY DEMO GRANT PRGM	3-0702 3-1140 3-1604 3-1377 3-0239 3-1221 3-0210 3-1354 3-2469 3-2212 3-2138 3-0496 3-1574 3-1575 3-1575 3-1575 3-1595 3-1040 8-0238 8-1025 8-1040 8-0703 8-0494
TURNER, ARTHUR L. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM) \$DCCA—FAMILY DEMO GRANT PRGM	3-0702 3-1140 3-1604 3-1377 3-0239 3-1221 3-0210 3-1354 3-2469 3-2212 3-2138 3-0496 3-1574 3-1575 3-1575 3-1515 3-0681 3-0238 8-1025 8-1040 8-0703 8-0494 8-0494 8-1909
TURNER, ARTHUR L. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM) \$DCCA—FAMILY DEMO GRANT PRGM	3-0702 3-1140 3-1604 3-1377 3-0239 3-1221 3-0210 3-1354 3-2469 3-2212 3-2138 3-0496 3-1574 3-1575 3-1515 8-0681 8-0681 8-0238 8-1025 8-1040 8-0703 8-0493 8-0493 8-0494 8-1909 8-1757
TURNER, ARTHUR L. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM) \$DCCA—FAMILY DEMO GRANT PRGM	3-0702 3-1140 3-1140 3-10604 3-1377 3-0239 3-1221 3-0210 3-1354 3-2469 3-2212 3-2138 3-0496 3-1575 3-1575 3-1515 8-0681 8-0238 8-1025 8-1040 8-0703 8-0493 8-0494 8-1909 8-1757 8-1379
TURNER, ARTHUR L. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM) \$DCCA—FAMILY DEMO GRANT PRGM	3-0702 3-1140 3-1140 3-1377 3-0239 3-1221 3-0210 3-1354 3-2469 3-2212 3-2138 3-0496 3-1575
TURNER, ARTHUR L. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM) \$DCCA—FAMILY DEMO GRANT PRGM	3-0702 3-1140 3-1140 3-1377 3-0239 3-1221 3-0210 3-1354 3-2469 3-2212 3-2138 3-0496 3-1575 3-1575 3-1575 3-1575 3-1575 3-1040 8-0703 8-0494 8-1909 8-1757 8-1297 8-1378 8-1379 8-1378 8-0312
TURNER, ARTHUR L. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM) \$DCCA—FAMILY DEMO GRANT PRGM	3-0702 3-1140 3-1604 3-1377 3-0239 3-1221 3-0210 3-1354 3-2469 3-2212 3-2138 3-0496 3-1574 3-1575 3-1575 3-1515 8-0681 8-0238 8-1025 8-1040 8-0703 8-0493 8-0494 8-1909 8-1757 8-1379 8-1379 8-1379 8-1379 8-1379 8-1312 8-0313
TURNER, ARTHUR L. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM) \$DCCA—FAMILY DEMO GRANT PRGM	3-0702 3-1140 3-0604 3-1377 3-0239 3-1221 3-0210 3-1354 3-2469 3-2212 3-2138 3-0496 3-1574 3-1575 3-1515 3-0681 3-0681 3-0681 3-0681 3-0703

TURNER, ARTHUR L. REPRESENTATIVE (9TH DIST. DEM	
RIGHT OF PUBLICITY—TECHNICAL	HB-1422
RTA-ENVIRONMENT PROTECT-TECH	НВ-0582
RTA-PROMPT PAYMENT-TECHNICAL	НВ-0569
SCH CD-VIOLENCE-CONFLICT EDUC	
TAX—CAR LEASINGTELECOMMUNICATIONS—RATES—PACKS	HB-0001
TELECOMMUNICATIONS—RATES—PACKS	HB-0/14
UTIL TXES—ELEC FUNDS TRANSFER	HB-0709
UTILITY ELECTRIC COMPETE	HB-1998
WTR RECLAM DIST—BIDDINGOTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	HB-143U
HOUSE BILL: 208, 605, 691, 697, 698, 708, 796, 853, 855, 95	DBI TURNER, ART
	17, 1103, 1162, 1203; 1323,
1565 SENATE DILL 14 219 270 425 521 525 401 755 770	
SENATE BILL: 16, 218, 370, 435, 521, 535, 691, 755, 770 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 121, 143, 188, 258	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 727, 743, 768, 238 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 29	· ·
HOUSE JUINT RESOLUTION; 29	
TURNER, JOHN W. REPRESENTATIVE (90TH DIST. REP)	
CANNABIS-OVER 2000 GRAMS	HB-2259
CD CORR—DOC CONTRACTS	HB-0763
CD CORR—MAXIMUM FINES	
CIV PRO-VENUE-TECHNICAL	
COMPT TREAS—NOTICE—DIGITAL SIG	HB-0276
COMPTROLLER—REPORTS	
CRIM CD & CORR—BOMBS	HB-1046
CRIM CD-AGGRAVATED OFFENSES	HB-2422
CRIM CD-ARMED ROBBERY	
CRIM CD—BOMB—TECHNICAL	НВ-2175
CRIM CD—SEX OFFENDER—LOITERING	HB-0157
CRIM CD—VOLUNTARY ACT—TECH	HB-2067
CRIM PRO—EVIDENCECRIM PRO—FORENSIC DNA TESTING	НВ-0747
CRIM PRO—FORENSIC DNA TESTING	HB-2138
CRIM PRO—KNOCK & ANNOUNCE	HB-0591
CRIM PRO—PRIOR VIOLENT ACTS	HB-1155
DISEASED ANIMALS—REPORTING	HB-1547
FOIA—INTENT—TECHNICALFOOD & AG RESEARCH—FUNDS—C—FAR	HB- 1660
FOOD & AG RESEARCH—FUNDS—C—FAR	HB-1289
GRAIN CD—WHEAT DEVELOPMENT ACT	HB-1680
HOUS DEV AUTH—HOUSING—FINANCE	HB-0731
HOUS DEV—RESIDENTIAL MORTGAGE	HB-0730
ILL FARM DEVELOP-ST GUARANTEES	HB- 1880
JUV CT-ADDICTED MINOR-TECH	
JUV CT-EVIDENCE-TECHNICAL	HB-1000
30 V 01 2 V 12 21 12 011 1 1 0 1 2 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	110 1000
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TECHNICAL	HB-2174
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TECHNICAL	HB-2174
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TECHNICAL PREVAILING WAGE—FINDINGS—TECH PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP	HB-2174 HB-1659 HB-1619
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TECHNICAL PREVAILING WAGE—FINDINGS—TECH PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP ST FIN—PURCHSING CARDS	HB-2174 HB-1659 HB-1619 HB-0904
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TECHNICAL PREVAILING WAGE—FINDINGS—TECH PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP ST FIN—PURCHSING CARDS SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING	HB-2174 HB-1659 HB-1619 HB-0904 HB-0379
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TECHNICAL PREVAILING WAGE—FINDINGS—TECH PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP ST FIN—PURCHSING CARDS SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS	HB-2174 HB-1659 HB-1619 HB-0904 HB-0379 HB-0287
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TECHNICAL PREVAILING WAGE—FINDINGS—TECH PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP ST FIN—PURCHSING CARDSSX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS WILL REPOSITORY ACT	HB-2174 HB-1659 HB-1619 HB-0904 HB-0379 HB-1658
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TECHNICAL PREVAILING WAGE—FINDINGS—TECH PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP ST FIN—PURCHSING CARDS SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING	HB-2174 HB-1659 HB-1619 HB-0904 HB-0379 HB-0287 HB-1658 HB-0228
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TECHNICAL	HB-2174 HB-1659 HB-1619 HB-0904 HB-0287 HB-1658 HB-0228 HB-0172
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TECHNICAL PREVAILING WAGE—FINDINGS—TECH PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP ST FIN—PURCHSING CARDS SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS WILL REPOSITORY ACT WRK COMP—PREMIUM RATES—SITUS 911—FALSE REPORT—JUVENILE CRT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORI	HB-2174 HB-1659 HB-1619 HB-0904 HB-0287 HB-1658 HB-0228 HB-0172
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TECHNICAL PREVAILING WAGE—FINDINGS—TECH PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP ST FIN—PURCHSING CARDS SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS WILL REPOSITORY ACT WRK COMP—PREMIUM RATES—SITUS 911—FALSE REPORT—JUVENILE CRT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORI HOUSE BILL: 995, 1154, 2037, 2219	HB-2174 HB-1659 HB-1619 HB-0904 HB-0287 HB-1658 HB-0228 HB-0172
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TECHNICAL PREVAILING WAGE—FINDINGS—TECH PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP ST FIN—PURCHSING CARDS SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS WILL REPOSITORY ACT WRK COMP—PREMIUM RATES—SITUS 911—FALSE REPORT—JUVENILE CRT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORI HOUSE BILL: 995, 1154, 2037, 2219 SENATE BILL: 7, 14, 292, 304, 793, 902, 1031	HB-2174 HB-1659 HB-1619 HB-0904 HB-0287 HB-1658 HB-0228 HB-0172
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TECHNICAL PREVAILING WAGE—FINDINGS—TECH	HB-2174 HB-1659 HB-1619 HB-0904 HB-0287 HB-1658 HB-0228 HB-0172
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TECHNICAL PREVAILING WAGE—FINDINGS—TECH PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP ST FIN—PURCHSING CARDS SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS WILL REPOSITORY ACT WRK COMP—PREMIUM RATES—SITUS 911—FALSE REPORT—JUVENILE CRT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORI HOUSE BILL: 995, 1154, 2037, 2219 SENATE BILL: 7, 14, 292, 304, 793, 902, 1031	HB-2174 HB-1659 HB-1619 HB-0904 HB-0287 HB-1658 HB-0228 HB-0172
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TECHNICAL PREVAILING WAGE—FINDINGS—TECH PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP ST FIN—PURCHSING CARDS SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS WILL REPOSITORY ACT WRK COMP—PREMIUM RATES—SITUS 911—FALSE REPORT—JUVENILE CRT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORI HOUSE BILL: 995, 1154, 2037, 2219 SENATE BILL: 7, 14, 292, 304, 793, 902, 1031 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 69, 205 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5	HB-2174 HB-1659 HB-1619 HB-0904 HB-0287 HB-1658 HB-0228 HB-0172
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TECHNICAL PREVAILING WAGE—FINDINGS—TECH	HB-2174 HB-1659 HB-1619 HB-0904 HB-0379 HB-0287 HB-1658 HB-0172 ED BY TURNER, JOHN HB-1364
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TECHNICAL PREVAILING WAGE—FINDINGS—TECH	HB-2174 HB-1659 HB-1619 HB-0904 HB-0379 HB-0287 HB-1658 HB-0172 ED BY TURNER, JOHN HB-1364
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TECHNICAL PREVAILING WAGE—FINDINGS—TECH	HB-2174 HB-1659 HB-1619 HB-0904 HB-0379 HB-0287 HB-1658 HB-0172 ED BY TURNER, JOHN HB-1364 HB-1245
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TECHNICAL PREVAILING WAGE—FINDINGS—TECH PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP ST FIN—PURCHSING CARDS SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS WILL REPOSITORY ACT WRK COMP—PREMIUM RATES—SITUS 911—FALSE REPORT—JUVENILE CRT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORI HOUSE BILL: 7, 14, 292, 304, 793, 902, 1031 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 69, 205 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5 WAIT, RON REPRESENTATIVE (68TH DIST. REP) CD CORR—MANDATORY RELEASE CIV PRO—MEDICAL RECORDS—COPIES CNTY RETAIL TOBACCO LICENSES. COURT CLERKS—FRIVOLOUS SUITS	HB-2174 HB-1659 HB-1619 HB-0904 HB-0379 HB-1658 HB-1658 HB-0172 ED BY TURNER, JOHN HB-1364 HB-1245 HB-1247 HB-2108
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TECHNICAL PREVAILING WAGE—FINDINGS—TECH PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP ST FIN—PURCHSING CARDS. SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS. WILL REPOSITORY ACT WRK COMP—PREMIUM RATES—SITUS. 911—FALSE REPORT—JUVENILE CRT. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORI HOUSE BILL: 995, 1154, 2037, 2219 SENATE BILL: 7, 14, 292, 304, 793, 902, 1031 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 69, 205 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5 WAIT, RON REPRESENTATIVE (68TH DIST. REP) CD CORR—MANDATORY RELEASE. CIV PRO—MEDICAL RECORDS—COPIES. CNTY RETAIL TOBACCO LICENSES. COURT CLERKS—FRIVOLOUS SUITS.	HB-2174 HB-1659 HB-1619 HB-0904 HB-0379 HB-1658 HB-1658 HB-0172 ED BY TURNER, JOHN HB-1364 HB-1245 HB-1247 HB-2108
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TECHNICAL PREVAILING WAGE—FINDINGS—TECH	HB-2174 HB-1659 HB-1619 HB-0904 HB-0379 HB-1658 HB-1658 HB-0172 ED BY TURNER, JOHN HB-1364 HB-1245 HB-1247 HB-1247 HB-2108 HB-1240
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TECHNICAL PREVAILING WAGE—FINDINGS—TECH PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP ST FIN—PURCHSING CARDS SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS WILL REPOSITORY ACT WRK COMP—PREMIUM RATES—SITUS 911—FALSE REPORT—JUVENILE CRT OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORI HOUSE BILL: 7, 14, 292, 304, 793, 902, 1031 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 69, 205 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5 WAIT, RON REPRESENTATIVE (68TH DIST. REP) CD CORR—MANDATORY RELEASE CIV PRO—MEDICAL RECORDS—COPIES CNTY RETAIL TOBACCO LICENSES. COURT CLERKS—FRIVOLOUS SUITS. DOT—RAILWAY SERVICE STUDIES.	HB-2174 HB-1659 HB-1619 HB-0904 HB-0379 HB-0287 HB-1658 HB-0172 ED BY TURNER, JOHN HB-1364 HB-1245 HB-1247 HB-2108 HB-1240 HB-2503
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TECHNICAL PREVAILING WAGE—FINDINGS—TECH	
JUV CT—JURISDICTION—TECHNICAL PREVAILING WAGE—FINDINGS—TECH. PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP. ST FIN—PURCHSING CARDS. SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING. VEH CD—JUV CT—MINRS DRVRS LCNS. WILL REPOSITORY ACT	

WAIT, RON REPRESENTATIVE (68TH DIST. REP)—Cont.	
TOBACCO-POSSESSION-MINORS	HB-0796
VEH CD—CARRIER SAFETY—TECH	
VEH CD—CERTIFICATE OF TITLE	НВ-1233
VEH CD-COMM TRANSPORT-TECH	HB-1306
VEH CD-INS-PENALTY-IMPOUND CAR	
VEH CD—LOCAL TAX—HOME RULE	HB-0748
VEH CD-SEAT BELTS-TECHNICAL	HB-1308
VEH CD—TANDEM AXLE—WEIGHT	HB-1246
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORI	ED BY WAIT
HOUSE BILL: 153, 265, 1324, 2146, 2219, 2411	
SENATE BILL: 159, 279, 596, 730, 800, 954	
WEAVER, MICHAEL REPRESENTATIVE (106TH DIST. REI	P)
SOCE—ST BD ED	HB-1134
COMM COLL—EXPERIMENTAL DISTRCT	HB-1197
CONCEALED FIREARMS—PERMITS	HB-1557
DEPOSIT ACCTS—BOND—CT ORDER	HB-1923
HAZARD MAT TRANSPORT—KNOWINGLY	HB-1239
INC TX-REAL PROP TAXES-DEDUCT	HB-2114
OIL-GAS-WELL SITE EQUIP REMOVA	HB-0771
STATE INS—COMM COLLEGE RETIREE	HB-0811
TAXES—ROLLING STK EXEMPT—TAXIS	HR-0753
TORT IMMUNITY—POOLS	HR-0810
VEU CD VEU TDAILS EUND	HD 0490
VEH CD—VEH TRAILS FUNDOTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORI	ND-V407 FD DV WEAVED MIVE
	EDDI WEAVER,MIKE
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 24 SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 10	
SENATE JUINT RESULUTION: 10	
WINKEL, RICHARD J., JR. REPRESENTATIVE (103RD DIS	r. REP)
\$SUPP—ST BOARD OF EDUCATION	HB-2300
CRIM CD & CORR—BOMBS	HB-1046
CRIM CD—NO TOBACCO VENDG MACHN	HR-1505
DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS	
ELEC CD—CAMPAIGN EXPENSES PRO	
ELEC CD—RESIDENT CAMPAIGN FUND	10-0133 A880-AH
GAMBLING—POLITICL CONTRIBUTION	11D-0000
HGH ED—PVT UNIV LICENSE PLATES	HD-0003
HGHR ED—STUDENT MEMBER VOTES	ПБ-1320 ПБ 2364
HGHR ED-STUDENT MEMBER VOTESIL RIVER WATERSHED RESTORATION	
IL KIVEK WATERSHED KESTUKATION	ND-0424
INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE	ПD- 1314
JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTIONMANAGD CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT	ПD-21/1
MANAGU CARE RESPONSIBILITY ACT	HB-1042
PEN CD—SURS—FIREFIGHTER SALARY	HB-0/19
PEN CD—SURS—FIREFIGHTER SALARY	HB-0899
SCH CD—REQUIRE SUMMER SESSIONS	
SCH CD—12TH GRADE EXIT EXAM	НВ-1326
SCHCD-ALTERNATIVE SCHL FUNDING	НВ-1823
SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION—AID—REFORM	НВ-2396
SCHOOLS—FAIR—EQUITABLE FUNDING	НВ-0452
SOLIC FOR CHARITY—EXEMPTION	НВ-0887
ST BD ED-BD HGH ED-ARTS ORGZNS	HB-1751
TOBACCO SALES TO MINORS—TECH	
U OF I—STUDENT TRUSTEE VOTE	
UNIV POLICE DISCIPLINARY ACT	HB-1485
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR	ED BY WINKEL
HOUSE BILL: 8, 110, 124, 245, 316, 382, 640, 754, 827, 86	8, 1315, 1547, 2492
SENATE BILL: 848	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 98, 110, 205	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 8	
THE PARTY OF THE P	
WINTERS, DAVID REPRESENTATIVE (69TH DIST. REP)	
\$GRANT—DCCA—PROMOTE CANAL	
ADOPTION—DISCLOSE INFORMATION	HB-0474
ATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNET	HB-0474 HB-2505
ATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNET CD—PRISONER—PSYCHIATRIC EXAM	HB-0474 HB-2505 HB-1372
ATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNET	

	NTERS, DAVID REPRESENTATIVE (69TH DIST. REP)-	77D 4740
	COURT CLERKS—WAITING ROOMS	НВ-1560
	CUSTODY-REMOVAL-INTERVIEW CHLD	НВ-1561
	DHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUG	
	DIVORCE—PARENT EDUCATION PRGRM	НВ-1498
	DNR—PERSONAL WATERCRAFT SAFETY	НВ-2208
	ELECTRICIANS LICENSING ACT	HB-1834
	ENV HLTH PRAC—VETERINARIANS	<u>HB</u> -0138
	HGH ED-MERIT SCHOLARSHIP-90TH	НВ-1323
	HOMEOWNER INS—NO DISCRM—ABUSE	HB-2508
	HWY CD-TERM-CTY SUPERINTENDENT	HB-1222
	INC TX CR—DEPENDENT CARE	НВ-1334
	INS CD—IMPROPER CLAIM PRACTICE	HB-1428
	JURY ACT—HARDSHIP—CAREGIVER	НВ-1688
	JUV CT—HABITUAL JUV OFFENDER	HB-1360
	JUV CT-JUVENILE INTAKE CENTER	НВ-1626
	PARENTAL NOTICE OF PREGNANCY	НВ-1559
	RELIGIOUS FREEDOM RESTORATION	HB-2370
	RIVERBOAT - WAGER TAX - BID	HB-2247
	SCHOOLS—TORT IMMUNITY	HB-0863
	ST PARK—CORP PARTNERSHIP	HB-1890
	SUNSET ACT-INCLUDE PROGRAMS	
	VITAL RECORDS—LOCAL FEE	HB-2423
	WELFARE—EMPLOYMENT PLAN	HB-2081
	OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOI	RED BY WINTERS
	HOUSE BILL: 245, 248, 379, 382, 473, 1042, 2411, 2433	
	SENATE BILL: 47, 109, 112, 125, 159, 200, 247, 279, 317,	369, 370, 479, 596, 780, 791,
	920	
	DOING DATED A DEPONDENCE MAN SOUTH DIGE DATE	Di
Wil	RSING, DAVID A. REPRESENTATIVE (70TH DIST. RE)	r)
	\$-DCORR-VAR EXPENSES	HB-08/9
	\$BD HIGHER ED—VARIOUS EXPENSES	
	\$COMMUNITY COL-VAR EXPENSES	HB-08//
		TID 0070
	\$ISAC—VAR EXPENSES	HB-0878
	\$ISAC-VAR EXPENSESADOPTION-DISCLOSE INFORMATION	HB-0878 HB-0474
	BD HGHR ED-ALTERNATES	
	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATESCOMM COLLEGE—AUDITS	
	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATESCOMM COLLEGE—AUDITSCOMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBER	
	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATESCOMM COLLEGE—AUDITSCOMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBERDHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS	
	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATESCOMM COLLEGE—AUDITSCOMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBERDHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTSDHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUG	HB-0878 HB-0474 HB-0191 HB-1180 HB-1181 HB-0630 HB-1072
	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATES COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS COMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBER DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS DHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUG DISEASED ANIMALS—REPORTING	HB-0878HB-0474HB-0191HB-1180HB-1181HB-0630HB-1072HB-1547
	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATESCOMM COLLEGE—AUDITSCOMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBERDHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTSDHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUGDISEASED ANIMALS—REPORTINGHGHR ED—ANNUAL MAP SURVEY	
	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATESCOMM COLLEGE—AUDITSCOMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBERDHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTSDHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUGDISEASED ANIMALS—REPORTINGHGHR ED—ANNUAL MAP SURVEYHGHR ED—STUDENT MEMBER VOTES	HB-0878 HB-0474 HB-0191 HB-1180 HB-1181 HB-0630 HB-1072 HB-1547 HB-1631 HB-2364
	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATESCOMM COLLEGE—AUDITSCOMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBERDHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTSDHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUGDISEASED ANIMALS—REPORTINGHGHR ED—ANNUAL MAP SURVEYHGHR ED—STUDENT MEMBER VOTESIL INST ENTREPRENEURSHIP ED	HB-0878 HB-0474 HB-0191 HB-1180 HB-1181 HB-0630 HB-1072 HB-1547 HB-1631 HB-2364 HB-0680
	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATES	HB-0878 HB-0474 HB-0191 HB-1180 HB-1181 HB-0630 HB-1072 HB-1547 HB-1631 HB-2364 HB-0680 HB-1324
	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATES. COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS COMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBER DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS. DHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUG DISEASED ANIMALS—REPORTING. HGHR ED—ANNUAL MAP SURVEY HGHR ED—STUDENT MEMBER VOTES. IL INST ENTREPRENEURSHIP ED. INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN. INDEMNIFY UNIV STUDENTS.	HB-0878 HB-0474 HB-0191 HB-1180 HB-1181 HB-0630 HB-1072 HB-1547 HB-1631 HB-2364 HB-0680 HB-1324 HB-2112
	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATES COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS COMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBER DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS DHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUG DISEASED ANIMALS—REPORTING HGHR ED—ANNUAL MAP SURVEY HGHR ED—STUDENT MEMBER VOTES. IL INST ENTREPRENEURSHIP ED INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INDEMNIFY UNIV STUDENTS LOCAL OPTION SCH DIST INC TAX	HB-0878 HB-0474 HB-0191 HB-1180 HB-1181 HB-0630 HB-1072 HB-1547 HB-1631 HB-2364 HB-0680 HB-1324 HB-2112 HB-0549
	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATES COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS COMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBER DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS DHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUG DISEASED ANIMALS—REPORTING HGHR ED—ANNUAL MAP SURVEY HGHR ED—STUDENT MEMBER VOTES IL INST ENTREPRENEURSHIP ED INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INDEMNIFY UNIV STUDENTS LOCAL OPTION SCH DIST INC TAX NIU—DEVELOPMENT LAND—EM DOMAIN	HB-0878 HB-0474 HB-0191 HB-1180 HB-1181 HB-0630 HB-1072 HB-1547 HB-1631 HB-2364 HB-0680 HB-1324 HB-1324 HB-0549 HB-1182
	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATES COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS COMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBER DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS DHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUG DISEASED ANIMALS—REPORTING HGHR ED—ANNUAL MAP SURVEY HGHR ED—STUDENT MEMBER VOTES IL INST ENTREPRENEURSHIP ED INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INDEMNIFY UNIV STUDENTS LOCAL OPTION SCH DIST INC TAX NIU—DEVELOPMENT LAND—EM DOMAIN PROP TX—SCHOOL PROP—EXEMPT	HB-0878 HB-0474 HB-0191 HB-1180 HB-1181 HB-0630 HB-1072 HB-1547 HB-1631 HB-2364 HB-0680 HB-1324 HB-2112 HB-0549 HB-1182 HB-294
	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATES COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS COMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBER DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS DHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUG HGHR ED—ANNUAL MAP SURVEY HGHR ED—STUDENT MEMBER VOTES IL INST ENTREPRENEURSHIP ED INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INDEMNIFY UNIV STUDENTS LOCAL OPTION SCH DIST INC TAX NIU—DEVELOPMENT LAND—EM DOMAIN PROP TX—SCHOOL PROP—EXEMPT U OF I—STUDENT TRUSTEE VOTE	HB-0878 HB-0474 HB-0191 HB-1180 HB-1181 HB-0630 HB-1072 HB-1547 HB-1631 HB-2364 HB-0680 HB-1324 HB-2112 HB-2112 HB-549 HB-1182 HB-2294 HB-2294 HB-0923
	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATES. COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS. COMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBER. DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS. DHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUG. DISEASED ANIMALS—REPORTING. HGHR ED—ANNUAL MAP SURVEY. HGHR ED—STUDENT MEMBER VOTES. IL INST ENTREPRENEURSHIP ED. INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN. INDEMNIFY UNIV STUDENTS. LOCAL OPTION SCH DIST INC TAX. NIU—DEVELOPMENT LAND—EM DOMAIN. PROP TX—SCHOOL PROP—EXEMPT. U OF I—STUDENT TRUSTEE VOTE. UNIV POLICE DISCIPLINARY ACT.	HB-0878 HB-0474 HB-0191 HB-1180 HB-1181 HB-0630 HB-1072 HB-1547 HB-1631 HB-2364 HB-0680 HB-1324 HB-2112 HB-0549 HB-1182 HB-2294 HB-2294 HB-0923 HB-1485
	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATES. COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS. COMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBER. DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS. DHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUG. DISEASED ANIMALS—REPORTING. HGHR ED—ANNUAL MAP SURVEY. HGHR ED—STUDENT MEMBER VOTES. IL INST ENTREPRENEURSHIP ED. INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN. INDEMNIFY UNIV STUDENTS. LOCAL OPTION SCH DIST INC TAX. NIU—DEVELOPMENT LAND—EM DOMAIN. PROP TX—SCHOOL PROP—EXEMPT. U OF I—STUDENT TRUSTEE VOTE. UNIV POLICE DISCIPLINARY ACT VEH CD—BUS DRVER—ALCOHOL TEST.	HB-0878 HB-0474 HB-0191 HB-1180 HB-1181 HB-0630 HB-1072 HB-1547 HB-1631 HB-2364 HB-0680 HB-324 HB-1122 HB-923 HB-1182 HB-923 HB-1485 HB-1388
	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATES. COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS COMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBER DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS. DHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUG DISEASED ANIMALS—REPORTING. HGHR ED—ANNUAL MAP SURVEY HGHR ED—STUDENT MEMBER VOTES. IL INST ENTREPRENEURSHIP ED. INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN. INDEMNIFY UNIV STUDENTS. LOCAL OPTION SCH DIST INC TAX. NIU—DEVELOPMENT LAND—EM DOMAIN. PROP TX—SCHOOL PROP—EXEMPT. U OF I—STUDENT TRUSTEE VOTE. UNIV POLICE DISCIPLINARY ACT. VEH CD—BUS DRVER—ALCOHOL TEST. VEH CD—TRUCK WEIGHT—LOCAL ROAD.	HB-0878 HB-0474 HB-0191 HB-1180 HB-1181 HB-0630 HB-1072 HB-1547 HB-1631 HB-2364 HB-0680 HB-1324 HB-2112 HB-0549 HB-1182 HB-2294 HB-0923 HB-1485 HB-1388 HB-1534
	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATES COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS COMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBER DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS DHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUG DISEASED ANIMALS—REPORTING HGHR ED—ANNUAL MAP SURVEY HGHR ED—STUDENT MEMBER VOTES. IL INST ENTREPRENEURSHIP ED INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INDEMNIFY UNIV STUDENTS LOCAL OPTION SCH DIST INC TAX NIU—DEVELOPMENT LAND—EM DOMAIN PROP TX—SCHOOL PROP—EXEMPT U OF I—STUDENT TRUSTEE VOTE UNIV POLICE DISCIPLINARY ACT VEH CD—BUS DRVER—ALCOHOL TEST VEH CD—TRUCK WEIGHT—LOCAL ROAD VET MED—EXEMPTION—OUALIFY	HB-0878 HB-0474 HB-0191 HB-1180 HB-1181 HB-0630 HB-1072 HB-1547 HB-1631 HB-2364 HB-0680 HB-1324 HB-2112 HB-0549 HB-1182 HB-2294 HB-2294 HB-0923 HB-1485 HB-1388 HB-1388 HB-1534 HB-1126
	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATES. COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS. COMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBER. DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS. DHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUG. DISEASED ANIMALS—REPORTING. HGHR ED—ANNUAL MAP SURVEY. HGHR ED—STUDENT MEMBER VOTES. IL INST ENTREPRENEURSHIP ED. INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN. INDEMNIFY UNIV STUDENTS. LOCAL OPTION SCH DIST INC TAX. NIU—DEVELOPMENT LAND—EM DOMAIN. PROP TX—SCHOOL PROP—EXEMPT. U OF I—STUDENT TRUSTEE VOTE. UNIV POLICE DISCIPLINARY ACT. VEH CD—BUS DRVER—ALCOHOL TEST. VEH CD—TRUCK WEIGHT—LOCAL ROAD. VET MED—EXEMPTION—QUALIFY. WATER AUTHORITIES ACT—PUB UTIL.	HB-0878 HB-0474 HB-0191 HB-1180 HB-1181 HB-0630 HB-1072 HB-1547 HB-1631 HB-2364 HB-0680 HB-1324 HB-2112 HB-9549 HB-1182 HB-923 HB-182 HB-923 HB-1888 HB-1388 HB-1388 HB-1534 HB-1126 HB-1573
	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATES. COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS. COMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBER. DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS. DHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUG. DISEASED ANIMALS—REPORTING. HGHR ED—ANNUAL MAP SURVEY. HGHR ED—STUDENT MEMBER VOTES. IL INST ENTREPRENEURSHIP ED. INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN. INDEMNIFY UNIV STUDENTS. LOCAL OPTION SCH DIST INC TAX. NIU—DEVELOPMENT LAND—EM DOMAIN. PROP TX—SCHOOL PROP—EXEMPT. U OF I—STUDENT TRUSTEE VOTE. UNIV POLICE DISCIPLINARY ACT. VEH CD—BUS DRVER—ALCOHOL TEST. VEH CD—TRUCK WEIGHT—LOCAL ROAD. VET MED—EXEMPTION—QUALIFY. WATER AUTHORITIES ACT—PUB UTIL. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSO	HB-0878 HB-0474 HB-0191 HB-1180 HB-1181 HB-0630 HB-1072 HB-1547 HB-1631 HB-2364 HB-0680 HB-1324 HB-2112 HB-9549 HB-1182 HB-923 HB-182 HB-923 HB-1888 HB-1388 HB-1388 HB-1534 HB-1126 HB-1573
	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATES. COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS. COMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBER	HB-0878 HB-0474 HB-0191 HB-1180 HB-1181 HB-0630 HB-1072 HB-1547 HB-1631 HB-2364 HB-0680 HB-1324 HB-2112 HB-9549 HB-1182 HB-923 HB-182 HB-923 HB-1888 HB-1388 HB-1388 HB-1534 HB-1126 HB-1573
	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATES. COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS. COMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBER. DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS. DHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUG. DISEASED ANIMALS—REPORTING. HGHR ED—ANNUAL MAP SURVEY. HGHR ED—STUDENT MEMBER VOTES. IL INST ENTREPRENEURSHIP ED. INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN. INDEMNIFY UNIV STUDENTS. LOCAL OPTION SCH DIST INC TAX. NIU—DEVELOPMENT LAND—EM DOMAIN. PROP TX—SCHOOL PROP—EXEMPT. U OF I—STUDENT TRUSTEE VOTE. UNIV POLICE DISCIPLINARY ACT. VEH CD—BUS DRVER—ALCOHOL TEST. VEH CD—TRUCK WEIGHT—LOCAL ROAD. VET MED—EXEMPTION—QUALIFY. WATER AUTHORITIES ACT—PUB UTIL. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSO HOUSE BILL: 212, 386, 1005, 1042, 2411, 2492 SENATE BILL: 38, 77, 111, 529, 770, 949	HB-0878 HB-0474 HB-0191 HB-1180 HB-1181 HB-0630 HB-1072 HB-1547 HB-1631 HB-2364 HB-0680 HB-1324 HB-2112 HB-9549 HB-1182 HB-923 HB-182 HB-923 HB-1888 HB-1388 HB-1388 HB-1534 HB-1126 HB-1573
	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATES. COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS. COMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBER	HB-0878 HB-0474 HB-0191 HB-1180 HB-1181 HB-0630 HB-1072 HB-1547 HB-1631 HB-2364 HB-0680 HB-1324 HB-2112 HB-9549 HB-1182 HB-923 HB-182 HB-923 HB-1888 HB-1388 HB-1388 HB-1534 HB-1126 HB-1573
W	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATES. COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS COMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBER DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS. DHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUG DISEASED ANIMALS—REPORTING HGHR ED—ANNUAL MAP SURVEY HGHR ED—STUDENT MEMBER VOTES. IL INST ENTREPRENEURSHIP ED. INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN. INDEMNIFY UNIV STUDENTS LOCAL OPTION SCH DIST INC TAX. NIU—DEVELOPMENT LAND—EM DOMAIN. PROP TX—SCHOOL PROP—EXEMPT. U OF I—STUDENT TRUSTEE VOTE UNIV POLICE DISCIPLINARY ACT. VEH CD—BUS DRVER—ALCOHOL TEST. VEH CD—TRUCK WEIGHT—LOCAL ROAD. VET MED—EXEMPTION—QUALIFY. WATER AUTHORITIES ACT—PUB UTIL. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSO HOUSE BILL: 212, 386, 1005, 1042, 2411, 2492 SENATE BILL: 38, 77, 111, 529, 770, 949 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 59, 89	HB-0878 HB-0474 HB-0191 HB-1180 HB-1181 HB-1072 HB-1547 HB-1631 HB-2364 HB-0680 HB-1324 HB-2112 HB-2112 HB-9549 HB-1182 HB-2294 HB-1388 HB-1388 HB-1388 HB-1388 HB-1534 HB-1573 RED BY WIRSING
wc	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATES. COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS. COMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBER DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS. DHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUG DISEASED ANIMALS—REPORTING HGHR ED—ANNUAL MAP SURVEY HGHR ED—STUDENT MEMBER VOTES. IL INST ENTREPRENEURSHIP ED. INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN. INDEMNIFY UNIV STUDENTS LOCAL OPTION SCH DIST INC TAX. NIU—DEVELOPMENT LAND—EM DOMAIN. PROP TX—SCHOOL PROP—EXEMPT. U OF I—STUDENT TRUSTEE VOTE. UNIV POLICE DISCIPLINARY ACT. VEH CD—BUS DRVER—ALCOHOL TEST. VEH CD—BUS DRVER—ALCOHOL TEST. VEH CD—EXEMPTION—QUALIFY. WATER AUTHORITIES ACT—PUB UTIL. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSO HOUSE BILL: 212, 386, 1005, 1042, 2411, 2492 SENATE BILL: 38, 77, 111, 529, 770, 949 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 59, 89 DICIK, KATHLEEN L. REPRESENTATIVE (45TH DIST.	HB-0878 HB-0474 HB-0191 HB-1180 HB-1181 HB-0630 HB-1072 HB-1547 HB-1631 HB-2364 HB-0680 HB-1324 HB-2112 HB-0549 HB-1182 HB-0549 HB-1182 HB-023 HB-1485 HB-1388 HB-1388 HB-1534 HB-1388 HB-1573 RED BY WIRSING
wc	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATES. COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS. COMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBER. DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS. DHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUG. DISEASED ANIMALS—REPORTING. HGHR ED—ANNUAL MAP SURVEY. HGHR ED—STUDENT MEMBER VOTES. IL INST ENTREPRENEURSHIP ED. INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN. INDEMNIFY UNIV STUDENTS. LOCAL OPTION SCH DIST INC TAX. NIU—DEVELOPMENT LAND—EM DOMAIN. PROP TX—SCHOOL PROP—EXEMPT. U OF I—STUDENT TRUSTEE VOTE. UNIV POLICE DISCIPLINARY ACT. VEH CD—BUS DRVER—AL COHOL TEST. VEH CD—TRUCK WEIGHT—LOCAL ROAD. VET MED—EXEMPTION—QUALIFY. WATER AUTHORITIES ACT—PUB UTIL. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSO HOUSE BILL: 212, 386, 1005, 1042, 2411, 2492 SENATE BILL: 38, 77, 111, 529, 770, 949 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 59, 89 DICIK, KATHLEEN L. REPRESENTATIVE (45TH DIST. ADOPTION—UNFIT PERSON DEFINED.	HB-0878 HB-0474 HB-0191 HB-1180 HB-1181 HB-0630 HB-1072 HB-1547 HB-1631 HB-2364 HB-0680 HB-1324 HB-2112 HB-2112 HB-0549 HB-1182 HB-2294 HB-182 HB-294 HB-185 HB-185 HB-1388 HB-1573 RED BY WIRSING
wc	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATES. COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS. COMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBER. DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS. DHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUG. DISEASED ANIMALS—REPORTING. HGHR ED—ANNUAL MAP SURVEY. HGHR ED—STUDENT MEMBER VOTES. IL INST ENTREPRENEURSHIP ED. INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN. INDEMNIFY UNIV STUDENTS. LOCAL OPTION SCH DIST INC TAX. NIU—DEVELOPMENT LAND—EM DOMAIN PROP TX—SCHOOL PROP—EXEMPT. U OF I—STUDENT TRUSTEE VOTE. UNIV POLICE DISCIPLINARY ACT VEH CD—BUS DRVER—ALCOHOL TEST VEH CD—TRUCK WEIGHT—LOCAL ROAD VET MED—EXEMPTION—QUALIFY WATER AUTHORITIES ACT—PUB UTIL. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSO HOUSE BILL: 212, 386, 1005, 1042, 2411, 2492 SENATE BILL: 318, 77, 111, 529, 770, 949 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 59, 89 DICIK, KATHLEEN L. REPRESENTATIVE (45TH DIST. ADOPTION—UNFIT PERSON DEFINED	HB-0878 HB-0474 HB-0191 HB-1180 HB-1181 HB-0630 HB-1072 HB-1547 HB-1631 HB-2364 HB-0680 HB-1324 HB-2112 HB-0549 HB-1122 HB-0549 HB-1182 HB-0923 HB-1485 HB-1388 HB-1388 HB-1534 HB-1534 HB-1534 HB-1573 RED BY WIRSING
WC	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATES. COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS COMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBER DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS. DHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUG DISEASED ANIMALS—REPORTING HGHR ED—ANNUAL MAP SURVEY HGHR ED—STUDENT MEMBER VOTES. IL INST ENTREPRENEURSHIP ED. INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN. INDEMNIFY UNIV STUDENTS. LOCAL OPTION SCH DIST INC TAX. NIU—DEVELOPMENT LAND—EM DOMAIN. PROP TX—SCHOOL PROP—EXEMPT. U OF I—STUDENT TRUSTEE VOTE. UNIV POLICE DISCIPLINARY ACT. VEH CD—BUS DRVER—ALCOHOL TEST. VEH CD—TRUCK WEIGHT—LOCAL ROAD. VET MED—EXEMPTION—QUALIFY. WATER AUTHORITIES ACT—PUB UTIL. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSO HOUSE BILL: 212, 386, 1005, 1042, 2411, 2492 SENATE BILL: 38, 77, 111, 529, 770, 949 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 59, 89 DICIK, KATHLEEN L. REPRESENTATIVE (45TH DIST. ADOPTION—UNFIT PERSON DEFINED. BURIAL—PRE NEED CONTRACTS—BOOK. CIV PRO—MED MALPRACT—NAPRAPATH	HB-0878 HB-0474 HB-0191 HB-1180 HB-1181 HB-1072 HB-1547 HB-1631 HB-2364 HB-0680 HB-1324 HB-2112 HB-0549 HB-1182 HB-2112 HB-0549 HB-1182 HB-0549 HB-1182 HB-0549 HB-1182 HB-0549 HB-1738
wc	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATES. COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS COMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBER DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS. DHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUG DISEASED ANIMALS—REPORTING HGHR ED—ANNUAL MAP SURVEY HGHR ED—STUDENT MEMBER VOTES. IL INST ENTREPRENEURSHIP ED. INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN. INDEMNIFY UNIV STUDENTS LOCAL OPTION SCH DIST INC TAX. NIU—DEVELOPMENT LAND—EM DOMAIN. PROP TX—SCHOOL PROP—EXEMPT. U OF I—STUDENT TRUSTEE VOTE UNIV POLICE DISCIPLINARY ACT. VEH CD—BUS DRVER—ALCOHOL TEST. VEH CD—TRUCK WEIGHT—LOCAL ROAD. VET MED—EXEMPTION—QUALIFY. WATER AUTHORITIES ACT—PUB UTIL. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSO HOUSE BILL: 212, 386, 1005, 1042, 2411, 2492 SENATE BILL: 38, 77, 111, 529, 770, 949 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 59, 89 DICIK, KATHLEEN L. REPRESENTATIVE (45TH DIST. ADOPTION—UNFIT PERSON DEFINED. BURIAL—PRE NEED CONTRACTS—BOOK. CIV PRO—MED MALPRACT—NAPRAPATH. CUSTODY—PETITIONS—NONPARENTS	HB-0878 HB-0474 HB-0191 HB-1180 HB-1181 HB-1072 HB-1547 HB-1631 HB-2364 HB-0680 HB-1324 HB-2112 HB-923 HB-1182 HB-923 HB-1388 HB-1388 HB-1388 HB-1388 HB-1388 HB-1388 HB-1534 HB-1738
WC	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATES. COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS. COMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBER	HB-0878 HB-0474 HB-0191 HB-1180 HB-1181 HB-1072 HB-1547 HB-1631 HB-2364 HB-0680 HB-1324 HB-2112 HB-2112 HB-9549 HB-1182 HB-923 HB-182 HB-1388 HB-1388 HB-1388 HB-1534 HB-1388 HB-1534 HB-1738 HB-1738 HB-185 HB-185 HB-186 HB-186 HB-1873 RED BY WIRSING
wc	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATES. COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS. COMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBER. DHS—CHILD CARE REIMBURSEMENTS. DHS—POST—KIDNEY TRANSPLNT DRUG. DISEASED ANIMALS—REPORTING. HGHR ED—ANNUAL MAP SURVEY. HGHR ED—STUDENT MEMBER VOTES. IL INST ENTREPRENEURSHIP ED. INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN. INDEMNIFY UNIV STUDENTS. LOCAL OPTION SCH DIST INC TAX. NIU—DEVELOPMENT LAND—EM DOMAIN. PROP TX—SCHOOL PROP—EXEMPT. U OF I—STUDENT TRUSTEE VOTE. UNIV POLICE DISCIPLINARY ACT. VEH CD—BUS DRVER—AL COHOL TEST. VEH CD—TRUCK WEIGHT—LOCAL ROAD. VET MED—EXEMPTION—QUALIFY. WATER AUTHORITIES ACT—PUB UTIL. OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSO HOUSE BILL: 38, 77, 111, 529, 770, 949 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 59, 89 DICIK, KATHLEEN L. REPRESENTATIVE (45TH DIST. ADOPTION—UNFIT PERSON DEFINED. BURIAL—PRE NEED CONTRACTS—BOOK. CIV PRO—MED MALPRACT—NAPRAPATH. CUSTODY—PETITIONS—NONPARENTS. DENTAL MANAGED CARE REGULATION. ENDANGER SCHOOL BUS TRANSPORT.	HB-0878 HB-0474 HB-0191 HB-1180 HB-1181 HB-0630 HB-1072 HB-1547 HB-1631 HB-2364 HB-0680 HB-1324 HB-2112 HB-0549 HB-1182 HB-2294 HB-2194 HB-182 HB-294 HB-185 HB-188 HB-1873 HB-1388 HB-1573 RED BY WIRSING
wc	BD HGHR ED—ALTERNATES. COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS. COMMUN COLL—STUDENT BD MEMBER	HB-0878 HB-0474 HB-0191 HB-1180 HB-1181 HB-0630 HB-1072 HB-1547 HB-1631 HB-2364 HB-0680 HB-1324 HB-2112 HB-0549 HB-1122 HB-0549 HB-1182 HB-0549 HB-1182 HB-0558 HB-1388 HB-1573 RED BY WIRSING REP) HB-0165 HB-0277 HB-0568 HB-0558 HB-0561 HB-0561 HB-0561

WUJCIK, KAI II LEEN L. KEPKESENIA II VE (451 II DISI. I	
INC TX—EDUCATION EXPENSE CR	HB- 0999
INS CHILD HLTH SUPERVISION	HB-0705
LOTTERY—DEFERRED FUND—INTEREST	HR-1802
DENIOR TROUDE ATTITUDE DEMANDIACE	IID 0712
PEN CD-TRS-DEATHBED REMARRIAGE	пр-0/13
SCH CD-SEXUAL HARASSMENT-K-4	НВ-0856
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR	ED BY WOICIK
HOUSE BILL: 603, 620, 673, 752	ED DI WOJCIR
SENATE BILL: 120, 248, 711, 723, 908, 910	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 138, 153, 279	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 32	
HOUSE JOHNI RESOLUTION: 32	
WOOD, CORRINE, G. REPRESENTATIVE (59TH DIST. REP	11
WOOD, CORRINE, G. REFRESENTATIVE (5911) DIST. REF	TIP cost
ADOPTION—DRUG ADDICTED BABIES	HB-0951
AGING-SERVICE CREDITS	HB-1316
ASSTD LIVING ESTABLISHMTS—TECH	HR-1380
DAIR DELY ON COMMISSIONED DILLE	IID 1655
BNK RELY ON COMMISSIONER RULE	пь-1000
CD CORR—AGGRAVATING FACTORS	НВ-2260
CD CORR—NO PROBATION	HB-1366
CD CORR—TRUTH IN SENTENCING	HR-1363
CD CORK—I KOIII IN BENTENCINO	IID 1705
CHILD SUPPORT—UIFSA REVISIONS	
CONTROLLED SUBSTANCES—SENIORS	HB-2015
CRIM CD—NO TOBACCO VENDG MACHN	HB-1505
CRIMCD-MURDER-ELDERLY-DISABLED	UD 1215
DHS—ALZHEIMERS TREATMENT DRUG	НВ-1319
DOM VIOLENCE-ADDRESS CONFID	HB-1329
DP HLTH-OVARIAN CANCER-PROGRAM	HR-2500
DP HLTH—RURAL HLTH—OBSTETRICS	UD 2506
EURO CONVERSION ACT	HB-1418
FINANCIAL LICENEES—BANK REG	HB-1288
FIREARM OWNERS—REVOCATION	
FIREARMS AND CRIM—DOMESTIC BAT	UD 0202
FIREARMS AND CRIM—DOMESTIC DAT	ПБ-0392
HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS	HB-2501
HWY CD—CNTY HWYS—SIDEWALKS	HB-1089
HWY CD—CNTY HWYS—SIDEWALKS	HB-1089 HR-1324
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN	HB-1324
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLANINC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE	HB-1324 HB-1841
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLANINC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CAREINCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE	
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLANINC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CAREINCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE	
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLANINC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CAREINCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CAREINCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CAREIUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE	
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLANINC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CAREINCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CAREINCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CAREIUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEEIUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1314 HB-1535 HB-2171
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLANINC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CAREINCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CAREIUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEEIUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTIONMOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1314 HB-1535 HB-2171
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLANINC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CAREINCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CAREINCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CAREIUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEEIUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTIONINCOMPTION BATEMENT ACT—TAXESINCOMPTION BATEMENT BATEME	HB-1324HB-1841HB-1314HB-1535HB-2171HB-0528HB-0207
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLANINC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CAREINCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CAREINCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CAREIUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEEIUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTIONINCOME TO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXESINCOME TO BACCO SALES REGULATNINCOME OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1314 HB-1535 HB-2171 HB-0528 HB-0207 HB-0207
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLANINC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CAREINCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CAREINCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CAREIUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEEIUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTIONINCOME TO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXESINCOME TO BACCO SALES REGULATNINCOME OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1314 HB-1535 HB-2171 HB-0528 HB-0207 HB-0207
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN	HB-1324HB-1841HB-1314HB-1535HB-2171HB-0528HB-0207HB-0461HB-1619
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN	HB-1324HB-1841HB-1314HB-1535HB-2171HB-0528HB-0207HB-1619HB-1633
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY	HB-1324HB-1841HB-1314HB-1535HB-2171HB-0528HB-0207HB-0461HB-1619HB-1533HB-1327
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1314 HB-1535 HB-2171 HB-0528 HB-0207 HB-2461 HB-1619 HB-1533 HB-1327 HB-1652
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1314 HB-1535 HB-2171 HB-0528 HB-0207 HB-2461 HB-1619 HB-1533 HB-1327 HB-1652
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS	HB-1324HB-1841HB-1314HB-1535HB-2171HB-0528HB-0207HB-2461HB-1619HB-1533HB-1327HB-1652HB-1652
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING	
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE IUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE IUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING TOBACCO SALES TO MINORS—TECH	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1314 HB-1535 HB-2171 HB-0528 HB-0207 HB-2461 HB-1619 HB-1533 HB-1327 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-0379 HB-0379 HB-1504
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFENDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING TOBACCO SALES TO MINORS—TECH TOBACCO—POSSESSION—MINORS	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1314 HB-1535 HB-2171 HB-0528 HB-0207 HB-2461 HB-1619 HB-1533 HB-1327 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-0379 HB-1504 HB-0796
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFENDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING TOBACCO SALES TO MINORS—TECH TOBACCO—POSSESSION—MINORS	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1314 HB-1535 HB-2171 HB-0528 HB-0207 HB-2461 HB-1619 HB-1533 HB-1327 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-0379 HB-1504 HB-0796
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFENDER—TOBACCO SALES TO MINORS—TECH TOBACCO—POSSESSION—MINORS TRUSTS—RULE AGNST PERPETUITIES	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1314 HB-1535 HB-2171 HB-0528 HB-0207 HB-2461 HB-1619 HB-1533 HB-1327 HB-1522 HB-0379 HB-2232 HB-0379 HB-1504 HB-0796 HB-1432
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFENDER—TOBACCO SALES TO MINORS—TECH TOBACCO—POSSESSION—MINORS TRUSTS—RULE AGNST PERPETUITIES	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1314 HB-1535 HB-2171 HB-0528 HB-0207 HB-2461 HB-1619 HB-1533 HB-1327 HB-1522 HB-0379 HB-2232 HB-0379 HB-1504 HB-0796 HB-1432
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING TOBACCO SALES TO MINORS—TECH TOBACCO—POSSESSION—MINORS TRUSTS—RULE AGNST PERPETUITIES VEH CD—HIT & RUN	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1314 HB-1535 HB-2171 HB-0528 HB-0207 HB-2461 HB-1619 HB-1533 HB-1327 HB-1652 HB-0379 HB-1504 HB-0796 HB-1432 HB-1369 HB-1369
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING TOBACCO SALES TO MINORS—TECH TOBACCO—POSSESSION—MINORS TRUSTS—RULE AGNST PERPETUITIES VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1314 HB-1535 HB-2171 HB-0528 HB-0207 HB-2461 HB-1619 HB-1533 HB-1327 HB-1652 HB-0379 HB-1504 HB-0796 HB-1432 HB-1369 HB-1369 HB-1328
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING TOBACCO SALES TO MINORS—TECH TOBACCO—POSSESSION—MINORS TRUSTS—RULE AGNST PERPETUITIES VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1314 HB-1535 HB-2171 HB-0528 HB-0207 HB-2461 HB-1619 HB-1533 HB-1327 HB-1652 HB-0379 HB-1504 HB-0796 HB-1432 HB-1369 HB-1369 HB-1328
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEX OFFENDER—SEZUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING TOBACCO—POSSESSION—MINORS TRUSTS—RULE AGNST PERPETUITIES VEH CD—HIT & RUN VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—SUSPEND LICENSE—STUDENT VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1841 HB-1535 HB-2171 HB-0528 HB-0207 HB-2461 HB-1619 HB-1533 HB-1327 HB-1652 HB-0379 HB-1504 HB-0796 HB-1432 HB-1369 HB-1369 HB-1369 HB-0153 HB-0153 HB-0153 HB-1328 HB-1328
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING TOBACCO SALES TO MINORS—TECH TOBACCO—POSSESSION—MINORS TRUSTS—RULE AGNST PERPETUITIES VEH CD—HIT & RUN VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—SUSPEND LICENSE—STUDENT VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1841 HB-1535 HB-2171 HB-0528 HB-0207 HB-2461 HB-1619 HB-1533 HB-1327 HB-1652 HB-0379 HB-1504 HB-0796 HB-1432 HB-1369 HB-1369 HB-1328 HB-1328 HB-1328 HB-1328 HB-1328 HB-1527 RED BY WOOD
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING TOBACCO SALES TO MINORS—TECH TOBACCO—POSSESSION—MINORS TRUSTS—RULE AGNST PERPETUITIES VEH CD—HIT & RUN VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—SUSPEND LICENSE—STUDENT VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 124, 351, 359, 561, 618, 918, 1112, 1140, 1	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1841 HB-1535 HB-2171 HB-0528 HB-0207 HB-2461 HB-1619 HB-1533 HB-1327 HB-1652 HB-0379 HB-2232 HB-0379 HB-1504 HB-1389 HB-1369 HB-1389 HB-1389 HB-1527 RED BY WOOD 300, 1691
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING TOBACCO SALES TO MINORS—TECH TOBACCO—POSSESSION—MINORS TRUSTS—RULE AGNST PERPETUITIES VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—SUSPEND LICENSE—STUDENT VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORHOUSE BILL: 124, 351, 359, 561, 618, 918, 1112, 1140, 1 SENATE BILL: 7, 36, 39, 46, 123, 209, 225, 245, 314, 406,	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1841 HB-1535 HB-2171 HB-0528 HB-0207 HB-2461 HB-1619 HB-1533 HB-1327 HB-1652 HB-0379 HB-2232 HB-0379 HB-1504 HB-1389 HB-1369 HB-1389 HB-1389 HB-1527 RED BY WOOD 300, 1691
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING TOBACCO SALES TO MINORS—TECH TOBACCO—POSSESSION—MINORS TRUSTS—RULE AGNST PERPETUITIES VEH CD—HIT & RUN VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—SUSPEND LICENSE—STUDENT VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE HOUSE BILL: 124, 351, 359, 561, 618, 918, 1112, 1140, 1	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1841 HB-1535 HB-2171 HB-0528 HB-0207 HB-2461 HB-1619 HB-1533 HB-1327 HB-1652 HB-0379 HB-2232 HB-0379 HB-1504 HB-1389 HB-1369 HB-1389 HB-1389 HB-1527 RED BY WOOD 300, 1691
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS TOBACCO SALES TO MINORS—TECH TOBACCO—POSSESSION—MINORS TRUSTS—RULE AGNST PERPETUITIES VEH CD—HIT & RUN VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—SUSPEND LICENSE—STUDENT VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR HOUSE BILL: 124, 351, 359, 561, 618, 918, 1112, 1140, 1 SENATE BILL: 7, 36, 39, 46, 123, 209, 225, 245, 314, 406, 807, 878, 950, 1024	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1841 HB-1535 HB-2171 HB-0528 HB-0207 HB-2461 HB-1619 HB-1533 HB-1327 HB-1652 HB-0379 HB-2232 HB-0379 HB-1504 HB-1389 HB-1369 HB-1389 HB-1389 HB-1527 RED BY WOOD 300, 1691
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING TOBACCO SALES TO MINORS—TECH TOBACCO—POSSESSION—MINORS TRUSTS—RULE AGNST PERPETUITIES VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—SUSPEND LICENSE—STUDENT VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORHOUSE BILL: 124, 351, 359, 561, 618, 918, 1112, 1140, 1 SENATE BILL: 7, 36, 39, 46, 123, 209, 225, 245, 314, 406,	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1841 HB-1535 HB-2171 HB-0528 HB-0207 HB-2461 HB-1619 HB-1533 HB-1327 HB-1652 HB-0379 HB-2232 HB-0379 HB-1504 HB-1389 HB-1369 HB-1389 HB-1389 HB-1527 RED BY WOOD 300, 1691
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS TOBACCO SALES TO MINORS—TECH TOBACCO —POSSESSION—MINORS TRUSTS—RULE AGNST PERPETUITIES VEH CD—HIT & RUN VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—SUSPEND LICENSE—STUDENT VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR HOUSE BILL: 124, 351, 359, 561, 618, 918, 1112, 1140, 1 SENATE BILL: 7, 36, 39, 46, 123, 209, 225, 245, 314, 406, 807, 878, 950, 1024 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 103	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1841 HB-1535 HB-2171 HB-0528 HB-0207 HB-2461 HB-1619 HB-1533 HB-1327 HB-1652 HB-0379 HB-1504 HB-1328 HB-1329 HB-1504 HB-1432 HB-1369 HB-1538 HB-1328 HB-1328 HB-1527 RED BY WOOD 300, 1691 417, 431, 570, 612, 646, 658,
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS TOBACCO SALES TO MINORS—TECH TOBACCO—POSSESSION—MINORS TRUSTS—RULE AGNST PERPETUITIES VEH CD—HIT & RUN VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—SUSPEND LICENSE—STUDENT VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR HOUSE BILL: 124, 351, 359, 561, 618, 918, 1112, 1140, 1 SENATE BILL: 7, 36, 39, 46, 123, 209, 225, 245, 314, 406, 807, 878, 950, 1024 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 103	НВ-1324НВ-1841НВ-1314НВ-1535НВ-2171НВ-0528НВ-0207НВ-02461НВ-1619НВ-1633НВ-1533НВ-1527НВ-1524НВ-0379НВ-1504НВ-0796НВ-1369НВ-1369НВ-1328НВ-1328НВ-1527НВ-1527НВ-1527НВ-1527НВ-1527НВ-1527НВ-1527НВ-1527НВ-1328НВ-1527
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS TOBACCO SALES TO MINORS—TECH TOBACCO—POSSESSION—MINORS TRUSTS—RULE AGNST PERPETUITIES VEH CD—HIT & RUN VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—SUSPEND LICENSE—STUDENT VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR HOUSE BILL: 124, 351, 359, 561, 618, 918, 1112, 1140, 11 SENATE BILL: 7, 36, 39, 46, 123, 209, 225, 245, 314, 406, 807, 878, 950, 1024 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 103 WOOLARD, LARRY REPRESENTATIVE (117TH DIST. DE ADMIN PRO—AGENCY RULES COPIES	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1841 HB-1535 HB-2171 HB-0528 HB-0207 HB-2461 HB-1619 HB-1533 HB-1327 HB-1652 HB-0379 HB-1504 HB-0379 HB-1504 HB-0379 HB-1504 HB-0153 HB-1328 HB-1328 HB-1328 HB-1328 HB-1527 RED BY WOOD 300, 1691 417, 431, 570, 612, 646, 658,
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING TOBACCO SALES TO MINORS—TECH TOBACCO—POSSESSION—MINORS TRUSTS—RULE AGNST PERPETUITIES VEH CD—HIT & RUN VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—SUSPEND LICENSE—STUDENT VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR HOUSE BILL: 124, 351, 359, 561, 618, 918, 1112, 1140, 1 SENATE BILL: 7, 36, 39, 46, 123, 209, 225, 245, 314, 406, 807, 878, 950, 1024 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 103 WOOLARD, LARRY REPRESENTATIVE (117TH DIST. DE ADMIN PRO—AGENCY RULES COPIES AG—FAIR—CONSERV—EGGS—CATTLE	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1314 HB-1535 HB-2171 HB-0528 HB-0207 HB-1619 HB-1633 HB-1533 HB-1527 HB-1652 HB-0379 HB-0379 HB-0379 HB-1369 HB-1492 HB-1492 HB-1492 HB-1492
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING TOBACCO SALES TO MINORS—TECH TOBACCO—POSSESSION—MINORS TRUSTS—RULE AGNST PERPETUITIES VEH CD—HIT & RUN VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—SUSPEND LICENSE—STUDENT VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOF HOUSE BILL: 124, 351, 359, 561, 618, 918, 1112, 1140, 11 SENATE BILL: 7, 36, 39, 46, 123, 209, 225, 245, 314, 406, 807, 878, 950, 1024 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 103 WOOLARD, LARRY REPRESENTATIVE (117TH DIST. DE ADMIN PRO—AGENCY RULES COPIES AG—FAIR—CONSERV—EGGS—CATTLE AGRICULTURAL FAIR ACT—COUNTY	
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING TOBACCO SALES TO MINORS—TECH TOBACCO—POSSESSION—MINORS TRUSTS—RULE AGNST PERPETUITIES VEH CD—HIT & RUN VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—SUSPEND LICENSE—STUDENT VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOF HOUSE BILL: 124, 351, 359, 561, 618, 918, 1112, 1140, 11 SENATE BILL: 7, 36, 39, 46, 123, 209, 225, 245, 314, 406, 807, 878, 950, 1024 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 103 WOOLARD, LARRY REPRESENTATIVE (117TH DIST. DE ADMIN PRO—AGENCY RULES COPIES AG—FAIR—CONSERV—EGGS—CATTLE AGRICULTURAL FAIR ACT—COUNTY	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1314 HB-1535 HB-2171 HB-0528 HB-0207 HB-1619 HB-1633 HB-1327 HB-1652 HB-1327 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-1796 HB-0796 HB-1328 HB-1328 HB-1328 HB-1328 HB-1527 RED BY WOOD 300, 1691 417, 431, 570, 612, 646, 658,
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING TOBACCO SALES TO MINORS—TECH TOBACCO FOSSESSION—MINORS TRUSTS—RULE AGNST PERPETUITIES VEH CD—HIT & RUN VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR HOUSE BILL: 124, 351, 359, 561, 618, 918, 1112, 1140, 1 SENATE BILL: 7, 36, 39, 46, 123, 209, 225, 245, 314, 406, 807, 878, 950, 1024 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 103 WOOLARD, LARRY REPRESENTATIVE (117TH DIST. DE ADMIN PRO—AGENCY RULES COPIES AGRICULTURAL FAIR ACT—COUNTY AGRICULTURAL FAIR ACT—COUNTY AGRICULTURAL FAIR ACT—TECH	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1314 HB-1535 HB-2171 HB-0528 HB-0207 HB-02461 HB-1619 HB-1633 HB-1533 HB-1527 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-1652 HB-1654 HB-1796 HB-1328 HB-1369 HB-1328 HB-1328 HB-1328 HB-1527 RED BY WOOD 300, 1691 417, 431, 570, 612, 646, 658,
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING TOBACCO SALES TO MINORS—TECH TOBACCO—POSSESSION—MINORS TRUSTS—RULE AGNST PERPETUITIES VEH CD—HIT & RUN VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—SUSPEND LICENSE—STUDENT VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR HOUSE BILL: 124, 351, 359, 561, 618, 918, 1112, 1140, 1 SENATE BILL: 7, 36, 39, 46, 123, 209, 225, 245, 314, 406, 807, 878, 950, 1024 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 103 WOOLARD, LARRY REPRESENTATIVE (117TH DIST. DE ADMIN PRO—AGENCY RULES COPIES AG —FAIR—CONSERV—EGGS—CATTLE AGRICULTURAL FAIR ACT—TECH AGRICULTURAL FAIR ACT—TECH ANIMAL CONTROL—POLICE POWERS	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1314 HB-1535 HB-2171 HB-0528 HB-0207 HB-2461 HB-1619 HB-1533 HB-1327 HB-1652 HB-1327 HB-1652 HB-1504 HB-1504 HB-1504 HB-1504 HB-1504 HB-1527 HB-1328 HB-1328 HB-1527 HB-1328 HB-1527 HB-1328 HB-1177 HB-0367 HB-1492 HB-1177 HB-0367 HB-0367 HB-0674
INC TX—COLLEGE SAVINGS PLAN INC TX—DEDUCT—LONG TERM CARE INCOME TX—DEDUCT—HEALTH CARE JUV CT—SHELTER CARE FEE JUV CT—TRUANT—DETENTION MOSQUITO ABATEMENT ACT—TAXES MUNI CD—TOBACCO SALES REGULATN POWER OF ATTY—ANATOMICAL GIFT PROBATE—NONRESIDENT REP RE TX DEFER—APPLY TO DISABLED SCH CD—NO PASS—NO PLAY SCHCD—SPEC ED REIMBRSMT CPINDX SEX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFENDER—SEXUALY DANGEROUS SX OFFNDR—CHILD ABDUCTN—LURING TOBACCO SALES TO MINORS—TECH TOBACCO FOSSESSION—MINORS TRUSTS—RULE AGNST PERPETUITIES VEH CD—HIT & RUN VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VEH CD—LEFT LANE PROHIBITIONS VITAL RECORDS—DEATH—SS ADMIN OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSOR HOUSE BILL: 124, 351, 359, 561, 618, 918, 1112, 1140, 1 SENATE BILL: 7, 36, 39, 46, 123, 209, 225, 245, 314, 406, 807, 878, 950, 1024 HOUSE RESOLUTION: 103 WOOLARD, LARRY REPRESENTATIVE (117TH DIST. DE ADMIN PRO—AGENCY RULES COPIES AGRICULTURAL FAIR ACT—COUNTY AGRICULTURAL FAIR ACT—COUNTY AGRICULTURAL FAIR ACT—TECH	HB-1324 HB-1841 HB-1314 HB-1535 HB-2171 HB-0528 HB-0207 HB-02461 HB-1619 HB-1533 HB-1533 HB-1327 HB-1652 HB-0379 HB-1504 HB-0379 HB-1504 HB-1504 HB-1504 HB-1527 HB-1369 HB-1369 HB-1328 HB-1527 HB-1328 HB-1527 HB-1328 HB-1177 HB-0367 HB-0367 HB-0367 HB-0367 HB-0674 HB-0674

WOOLARD, LARRY REPRESENTATIVE (117TH DIST. DEM)—C	ont
CHIPS—ADMINISTRATOR—DISCOUNT	HR-1400
COAL MINING—TECHNICAL	HB-0997
COMM COLLEGE—AUDITS	HB-1180
COMMERCE COMMISSION—ELECTED	. HB-1161
COMPT—ANNUAL RPT TAX ANALYSIS	. HB-0905
CRITICAL HEALTH ED—COACHES	. HB-1272
CRITICAL HEALTH ED—VOLUNTEERS	. HB-1273
DCFS—REFER INTERSTATE ADOPTION	. HB-1156
DISEASED ANIMALS—REPORTING	. HB-1547
DISSOLUTION—LEGAL DISABILITY	. HB-0132
DNR—FISH—WILDLIFE—REGULATION	. HB-1050
DPA-AFDC-SELF SUFFICIENCY	. HB-1460
ELEC CD—JUDGE RESIDENCY	. HB-1159
ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES	HB-0124
ELECTION CD—PRIMARIES	. HB-0556
EMPLOY SEC-POSTING STATE JOBS	HB-1429
EMS—EMPLOYER RESPONSIBILITY	HB-1499
ENERGY EDUC-MARKETING ACT	HB-0998
EPA—INFEC WASTE—TECHNICAL	HB-1023
FARM DEVELOPMENT—TITLE—TECH	HB-0283
FIRE PROTECT DIST—REDUCE BOARD	HR_0688
FIREARM REGULATION—PREEMPTION	HB_0216
FOOD & AG RESEARCH—FUNDS—C—FAR	HR-1280
CO DOND ACT DEDICTION	HD-1209
GO BOND ACT—REDUCTIONGO BONDS—INCREASE AUTHORIZATIO	. IID-0100
GRAIN CD-WHEAT DEVELOPMENT ACT	. ПБ-11/1 ПВ 1690
GRAPE—WINE RESOURCES COUNCIL	HD-1000
HGHR ED—PARTIAL TUITION WAIVER	. DD-10/0
HORSE RACE—NUMBER HARNSS RACES	. HD-1323
HODGE DACING DELETE DECARTIDE	. IID-1402
HORSE RACING—DELETE RECAPTUREHUNTER INTERFERENCE—VIOLATIONS	. ID -1039
IDFA—IEFFA—INCREASE BONDS	. IID 1450
IL COAL BOND—AUTHENTICATE—TECH	. DD- 1430
ILL FARM DEVELOP—ST GUARANTEES	. П.Б-UJJ4 1000
INC TX CREDIT—RIPARIAN STRIPINCOME TX ACT—CRDT CORPORATION	. HD-2219
INCOME IX ACT—CRUI CORPORATION	. DD-0202
INS CD INTERGOVERNMENTAL COOPINS CD—EXCHANGE—REORGANIZATION	. пр-0629
INS CD—EXCHANGE—REURGANIZATION	. ND-0223
INS CD—INS EXCHANGE	. HD-1881
LIQUOR CD—GRAPE WINE COUNCIL	. ПВ-0842
LIVESTK MAN FAC—DISPOSE ANIMAL	. HB-2330
LIVESTOCK ACTS—INCLUDE RATITESLIVESTOCK MANAGMT FACLTY—TECH	. пв-1128
LIVESTOCK MANAGMI FACLI I I ECH	. HB-0265
LOCAL GOVT—SCH—USE SOY INK.,	. HB-0316
MEAT—POULTRY INSPECT—RATITEOIL—GAS—WELL SITE EQUIP REMOVA	. HB-1094
PEN CD—ELECTED TRUSTEES	. IID 0040
PEN CD—FLAT RATE FORMULA ETC	. HB-082/
PEN CD—ST EMP—EDUCATION LEAVE PEN CD—UNIV—OPTIONAL RET PROG	. HB-2389
PESTICIDE ACT—INCREASE LIC FEE	
PHYSICIAN ASSISTANT PRACTIC AC	
PRIV SWIM POOL ENCLOSURE ACT	. HB-1009
PRIV SWIM POOL ENCLOSURE ACT	
PROP TX—SR EXEMPTION—FILINGPUBLIC AID—FUNERAL—BURIAL PAY	. пв-1313
PUBLIC AID—FUNERAL—BURIAL PAI	. HB-0131
RURAL MANUFACTURE INCENTIVE AC	
SCH CD—EMERGENCY RELOCATION	. пр-ОбУб Пр осе4
SCH CD—LICENSED SCH PSYCHOLGSTSCH CD—MANDATE WAIVER HEARINGS	. п р-∪о 84 осео
SCH CD SCHOOL TERM LENGTH	. up-0089
SCH CD—SCHOOL TERM LENGTH	
SCH CD—SPEC ED—TECHNICAL	. nb-1526
SCH CD—WAIVERS—SUPERVISION	. пр-0/42
SCHCD—EXTRORD SPEC ED REIMBMNT	
SCHCD—ST BD ED MEMBER—TECHNICL	
SCHCD—TECHNOL—INTERGOV AGRMNTSCHOOL CONSTRUCTION BONDS	
SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION BOUNDS	□ n-1,4× /

WOOLARD, LARRY REPRESENTATIVE (117TH DIST. DEM)—C	Cont.
STATE INS—COMM COLLEGE RETIREE	HB-0811
SURS—GROUP INSURANCE OPTION	HB-2388
TWP CD-TAX LEVY-FIRE-RESCUE	HB-1007
UNEMPLOYMENT INS—NON—ACADEMIC	HB-0555
UNEMPLOYMENT INSURANCE—LOCKOUT	
UNIFORM STATE SCHOOL TAX	
USE OCC TXES—COAL—EQUIP EXEMPTUSE—OCC TAXES—EXEMPT COAL	НВ-0308 ПВ 0300
UTIL FUEL ADJUST NO COAL TRANS	ПБ-0309 НВ-1164
VEH CD—DRIVER & VEHICLE DATA	
VEH CD—VEH TRAILS FUND	
VEH CD-2ND DUI-TAKE CAR	HB-1166
VIDEO MOVIE—SALE—RENTAL—MINORS	HB-1163
WILDLIFE CD—DEFINITION—TECH	HB-1679
WILDLIFE CD—TECHNICAL	HB-2156
WILDLIFE—TECHNICAL	HB-1061
WORKER COMP & OD—BENEFIT FRAUD	
WRK COMP—ELECTION TO WITHDRAW	
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORED B	
HOUSE BILL: 110; 133, 204, 251, 448, 968, 1136, 1150, 1433, 1 SENATE BILL: 28, 30, 71, 88, 258, 560, 626, 908, 910	443, 1782
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 49, 59, 63, 256	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 49, 39, 63, 236 HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION: 5. 24. 35	
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 9	
SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION: 11	
·	
YOUNGE, WYVETTER H. REPRESENTATIVE (114TH DIST. DE \$BOARD OF HIGHER EDUCATION	
\$DCCA—ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT	
\$DCCA—ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT	
\$DCCA—JOB OPPORTUNITY ADMIN	
\$DCCA—JOB OPPORTUNITY ADMIN	HB-1711
\$DCCA—OFFICE URBAN ASSIST	
\$DCORR-KATH DUNHAM-CLASSES	HB-1586
\$DHS-AFDC-ALTERNATIVE-TECH	HB-1754
\$DHS—JOB OPPORTUNITY ADMIN	HB-1714
\$E ST LOUIS COMM COLLEGE	
\$EASTERN ILL UNIV \$GRANT ART COUNCIL—DUNHAM ART	П.Б-0439 ЦВ_1715
\$GRANT—ART COUNCIL—DUNHAM ART	HR-1/13
\$GRANTS—ICCB	
\$ICCB—GRANTS	HB-0189
\$ISAC—EXPENSES APPROP	HB-1928
\$OCE—CHICAGO STATE	HB-1930
\$OCE—EASTERN ILLINOIS UNIV	HB-1933
SOCE—GOVERNORS STATE UNIV	HB-1931
SOCE—GRANTS—BD HGHR ED	
\$OCE—GRANTS—ICCB \$OCE—ILLINOIS STATE UNIV	ПВ-1932 ПВ 1024
SOCE—NORTHEASTERN IL UNIV	ПБ-1934 ПБ 1026
SOCE—NORTHEASTERN IL UNIV	HB-1920 HR-1035
SOCE—SIU	HB-1925
SOCE—ST BD ED.	HB-1712
\$OCE—ST BD ED \$OCE—ST UNIVER CIV SERV SYS	HB-1929
\$OCE—U OF I	HB-1927
SOCE—WESTERN ILLINOIS UNIV	HB -1936
SOCS—METRO EAST ACAD COMMISSN	
\$ST BD ED—ED STANDARDS	HB-1713
SST BD ED—EMPWRMNT ZONES	HB-1815
\$ST BD ED—SYSTEMIC INITIATIVE \$STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION	
\$SURS—STATE CONTRIBUTION	
\$SURS—STATE CONTRIBUTION	
ARTS COUNCIL—DUNHAM ARTS GRANT	HB-1441
CHARTER SCHLS—ST BD ED ACTION	
COMM COLL—EXPERIMENTAL DISTRCT	
	HR-1/35

YOUNGE, WYVETTER H. REPRESENTATIVE (114TH DIST.)	DEM)—Cont.
DCCA—ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT—TECH	HB -1436
DCCA-URB ASSIST-LOCAL BD DIR	НВ-1434
DHS—DIRECTOR JOB OPPORTUNITY	НВ-1437
EMPLOYMENT—YOUTHBUILD ACT	НВ-0918
EZ-EC SCHOOLS	HB-1665
HPA-PARKS COLLEGE-ACQUIRE	НВ-1708
HUMAN RTS—MONITOR AGENCIES	
INC TX—COLL SAVINGS—EXEMPT	
INTERMODE TRANSPORT TASK FORCE	
JOB TRAINING—ECONOMIC DEV DEMO	HB-1757
METRO EAST ACADEMY DISTRICT	HB-1439
NOTICE—FETAL ALCOHOL SYNDROM	HB-1102
PERFORMANCE BASED ED STANDARDS	HB-166/
PUB AID—EARNFARE PUBLIC AID—END OF AFDC—TECH	НВ-2455
PUBLIC AID—END OF AFDC—TECH	HB-1438
RIVRBT—SPEC OWN LIC—E ST LOUIS	HB-1819
SCH CD—ACADEM WATCH—TECHNICAL	
SCH CD—REQUIRE SCHOOL UNIFORMS	HB-1700
SCHCD—SYSTEMIC INITIATIVE PROG	
SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION BONDS	НВ-0487
SCHOOLS-ENTERPRISE-EMPOWERMENT	HB-20/6
SCHOOLS—HOLD HARMLESS FUNDING	H B- 2411
SYSTEMIC INITIATIVE DEMO	НВ-1669
WELFARE TO WORK ACT	НВ-1785
WORK—FOCUSED TRAINING PROGRAM	HB-1666
WORK—FOCUSED TRAINING PROGRAM	HB-2078
WORKFORCE COMMISSION	HB-2079
OTHER LEGISLATION SPONSORED OR COSPONSORE	D BY YOUNGE
HOUSE BILL: 251, 366, 1093, 1103, 1703, 1704	
HOUSE RESOLUTION: 7, 85, 121, 151, 174, 176, 186, 187,	250, 251, 261
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION CA: 5	
CHANGE AND DEPONICED THE ACTUAL PARTY DECT. DED.	
TICKLE ANNE DEDDESENTATIVE (AXIH INST. DED)	
ZICKUS, ANNE REPRESENTATIVE (48TH DIST. REP)	HR_0382
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH	HB-0382
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTHADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNG	HB-2 511
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTHADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNGATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNET	HB-2 511 HB-2 505
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTHADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNGATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNETCNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES	HB- 2511 HB- 2505 HB- 1671
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTHADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNGATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNETCNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATESCRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING	HB-2511 HB-2505 HB-1671 HB-2400
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH	HB-2511 HB-2505 HB-1671 HB-2400 HB-1670
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTHADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNG	HB-2511 HB-2505 HB-1671 HB-2400 HB-1670 HB-2104
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTHADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNG	HB-2511 HB-2505 HB-1671 HB-2400 HB-1670 HB-2104 HB-1336
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTHADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNGATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNETCNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATESCRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICINGCRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISINGDCFS—CASES—TECHNICALDHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIESDPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS	HB-2511 HB-2505 HB-1671 HB-2400 HB-1670 HB-1336 HB-0383
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNG ATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNET CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING DCFS—CASES—TECHNICAL DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS	HB-2511 HB-2505 HB-1671 HB-2400 HB-1670 HB-2104 HB-1336 HB-0383
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNG ATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNET CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING DCFS—CASES—TECHNICAL DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS EVID—TRANSCRIPTS—CERTIF	HB-2511 HB-2505 HB-1671 HB-2400 HB-1670 HB-2104 HB-1336 HB-0383 HB-0271 HB-0893
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNG ATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNET CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING DCFS—CASES—TECHNICAL DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS EVID—TRANSCRIPTS—CERTIF HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS	HB-2511 HB-2505 HB-1671 HB-2400 HB-1670 HB-2104 HB-1336 HB-0383 HB-0271 HB-0893 HB-2501
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNG ATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNET CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING DCFS—CASES—TECHNICAL DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS EVID—TRANSCRIPTS—CERTIF HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM	HB-2511 HB-2505 HB-1671 HB-2400 HB-1670 HB-2104 HB-1336 HB-0383 HB-0271 HB-0893 HB-2501 HB-2509
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNG ATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNET CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING DCFS—CASES—TECHNICAL DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS EVID—TRANSCRIPTS—CERTIF HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM INC TX—FORECLOSURE—TECHNICAL	HB-2511 HB-2505 HB-1671 HB-2400 HB-1670 HB-2104 HB-1336 HB-0383 HB-0271 HB-0893 HB-2501 HB-2059 HB-2248
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH	HB-2511 HB-2505 HB-1671 HB-2400 HB-1104 HB-336 HB-0383 HB-0271 HB-0893 HB-2501 HB-2248 HB-248
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNG ATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNET CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING DCFS—CASES—TECHNICAL DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS EVID—TRANSCRIPTS—CERTIF HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM INC TX—FORECLOSURE—TECHNICAL INC TX—PREGNANCY EXEMPTION INS CD COVER MINOR WARDS	HB-2511 HB-2505 HB-1671 HB-2400 HB-1670 HB-2104 HB-336 HB-0383 HB-0271 HB-0893 HB-2501 HB-2059 HB-2248 HB-1804 HB-2507
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNG ATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNET CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING DCFS—CASES—TECHNICAL DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS EVID—TRANSCRIPTS—CERTIF HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM INC TX—FORECLOSURE—TECHNICAL INC TX—PREGNANCY EXEMPTION INS CD COVER MINOR WARDS INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT	HB-2511 HB-2505 HB-1671 HB-2400 HB-1670 HB-2104 HB-336 HB-0383 HB-0271 HB-0893 HB-2501 HB-2059 HB-2248 HB-1804 HB-2507 HB-2507
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNG ATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNET CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING DCFS—CASES—TECHNICAL DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS EVID—TRANSCRIPTS—CERTIF HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM INC TX—PREGNANCY EXEMPTION INS CD COVER MINOR WARDS INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT JUVENILES—PARENTAL SUPERVISION	HB-2511 HB-2505 HB-1671 HB-2400 HB-1670 HB-2104 HB-1336 HB-0383 HB-0271 HB-0893 HB-2501 HB-2509 HB-2248 HB-1804 HB-2507 HB-0620 HB-0620
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNG ATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNET CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING DCFS—CASES—TECHNICAL DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS EVID—TRANSCRIPTS—CERTIF HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM INC TX—FORECLOSURE—TECHNICAL INC TX—PREGNANCY EXEMPTION INS CD COVER MINOR WARDS INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT JUVENILES—PARENTAL SUPERVISION MINOR—COUNSELING—INFORM PARENT	HB-2511 HB-2505 HB-1671 HB-2400 HB-1670 HB-2104 HB-1336 HB-0383 HB-0271 HB-0893 HB-2501 HB-2509 HB-2509 HB-2248 HB-1804 HB-2507 HB-0620 HB-0620 HB-2106
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNG ATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNET CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING DCFS—CASES—TECHNICAL DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS EVID—TRANSCRIPTS—CERTIF HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM INC TX—FORECLOSURE—TECHNICAL INC TX—PREGNANCY EXEMPTION INS CD COVER MINOR WARDS INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT JUVENILES—PARENTAL SUPERVISION MINOR—COUNSELING—INFORM PARENT PEN CD—ST EMPLOYEE SERVICE	HB-2511 HB-2505 HB-1671 HB-2400 HB-1670 HB-1336 HB-0383 HB-0271 HB-0893 HB-2501 HB-2507 HB-2620 HB-2099 HB-2106 HB-2106 HB-2106
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNG ATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNET CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING DCFS—CASES—TECHNICAL DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS EVID—TRANSCRIPTS—CERTIF HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM INC TX—FORECLOSURE—TECHNICAL INC TX—PREGNANCY EXEMPTION INS CD COVER MINOR WARDS INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT JUVENILES—PARENTAL SUPERVISION MINOR—COUNSELING—INFORM PARENT PEN CD—ST EMPLOYEE SERVICE PUB AID—PROPERTY TRANSFERS	HB-2511 HB-2505 HB-1671 HB-2400 HB-1670 HB-1336 HB-0383 HB-0271 HB-0893 HB-2501 HB-2507 HB-2620 HB-2099 HB-2106 HB-2106 HB-1706
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNG ATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNET CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING DCFS—CASES—TECHNICAL DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS EVID—TRANSCRIPTS—CERTIF HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM INC TX—PREGNANCY EXEMPTION INS CD COVER MINOR WARDS INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT JUVENILES—PARENTAL SUPERVISION MINOR—COUNSELING—INFORM PARENT PEN CD—ST EMPLOYEE SERVICE PUB AID—PROPERTY TRANSFERS PUBLIC AID CODE—TECHNICAL	HB-2511 HB-2505 HB-1671 HB-2400 HB-1670 HB-1336 HB-0383 HB-0271 HB-0893 HB-2501 HB-2507 HB-2620 HB-2106 HB-2106 HB-1706 HB-1706
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNG ATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNET CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING DCFS—CASES—TECHNICAL DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS EVID—TRANSCRIPTS—CERTIF HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM INC TX—PREGNANCY EXEMPTION INS CD COVER MINOR WARDS INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT JUVENILES—PARENTAL SUPERVISION MINOR—COUNSELING—INFORM PARENT PEN CD—ST EMPLOYEE SERVICE PUB AID—PROPERTY TRANSFERS PUBLIC AID CODE—TECHNICAL PUBLIC AID—GENERAL—TECHNICAL	HB-2511 HB-2505 HB-1671 HB-2400 HB-1670 HB-2104 HB-336 HB-0383 HB-0271 HB-0893 HB-2501 HB-2509 HB-248 HB-2507 HB-2507 HB-0620 HB-2106 HB-0590 HB-1706 HB-2103 HB-2105
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNG ATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNET CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING DCFS—CASES—TECHNICAL DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS EVID—TRANSCRIPTS—CERTIF HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM INC TX—PREGNANCY EXEMPTION INS CD COVER MINOR WARDS INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT JUVENILES—PARENTAL SUPERVISION MINOR—COUNSELING—INFORM PARENT PEN CD—ST EMPLOYEE SERVICE PUB AID—PROPERTY TRANSFERS PUBLIC AID CODE—TECHNICAL SCHOOLS—HOLD HARMLESS FUNDING	HB-2511 HB-2505 HB-1671 HB-2400 HB-1670 HB-2104 HB-1336 HB-0383 HB-0271 HB-0893 HB-2501 HB-2599 HB-248 HB-2590 HB-2106 HB-0590 HB-1706 HB-2105 HB-2105
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNG ATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNET CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING DCFS—CASES—TECHNICAL DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS EVID—TRANSCRIPTS—CERTIF HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM INC TX—PREGNANCY EXEMPTION INS CD COVER MINOR WARDS INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT JUVENILES—PARENTAL SUPERVISION MINOR—COUNSELING—INFORM PARENT PEN CD—ST EMPLOYEE SERVICE PUB AID—PROPERTY TRANSFERS PUBLIC AID CODE—TECHNICAL SCHOOLS—HOLD HARMLESS FUNDING SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE	
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNG ATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNET CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING DCFS—CASES—TECHNICAL DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS EVID—TRANSCRIPTS—CERTIF HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM INC TX—FORECLOSURE—TECHNICAL INC TX—PREGNANCY EXEMPTION INS CD COVER MINOR WARDS INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT JUVENILES—PARENTAL SUPERVISION MINOR—COUNSELING—INFORM PARENT PEN CD—ST EMPLOYEE SERVICE PUB AID—PROPERTY TRANSFERS PUBLIC AID CODE—TECHNICAL SCHOOLS—HOLD HARMLESS FUNDING SHORTHAND REP ACT—TRANSC SALE SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS	HB-2511 HB-2505 HB-1671 HB-2400 HB-1670 HB-1336 HB-0383 HB-0893 HB-0893 HB-2501 HB-2501 HB-2509 HB-2248 HB-2507 HB-0620 HB-106 HB-0590 HB-1706 HB-1706 HB-2103 HB-2105 HB-2411 HB-0890 HB-0889
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNG ATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNET CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING DCFS—CASES—TECHNICAL DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS EVID—TRANSCRIPTS—CERTIF HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM INC TX—PREGNANCY EXEMPTION INS CD COVER MINOR WARDS INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT JUVENILES—PARENTAL SUPERVISION MINOR—COUNSELING—INFORM PARENT PEN CD—ST EMPLOYEE SERVICE PUB AID—PROPERTY TRANSFERS PUBLIC AID CODE—TECHNICAL SCHOOLS—HOLD HARMLESS FUNDING SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS	
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNG ATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNET CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING DCFS—CASES—TECHNICAL DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS EVID—TRANSCRIPTS—CERTIF HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM INC TX—PREGNANCY EXEMPTION INS CD COVER MINOR WARDS INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT JUVENILES—PARENTAL SUPERVISION MINOR—COUNSELING—INFORM PARENT JUVENILES—PARENTAL SUPERVISION MINOR—COUNSELING—INFORM PARENT PEN CD—ST EMPLOYEE SERVICE PUB AID—PROPERTY TRANSFERS PUBLIC AID CODE—TECHNICAL SCHOOLS—HOLD HARMLESS FUNDING SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE	
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNG ATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNET CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING DCFS—CASES—TECHNICAL DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS EVID—TRANSCRIPTS—CERTIF HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM INC TX—PREGNANCY EXEMPTION INS CD COVER MINOR WARDS INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT JUVENILES—PARENTAL SUPERVISION MINOR—COUNSELING—INFORM PARENT PEN CD—ST EMPLOYEE SERVICE PUB AID—PROPERTY TRANSFERS PUBLIC AID CODE—TECHNICAL SCHOOLS—HOLD HARMLESS FUNDING SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV	
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNG ATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNET CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING DCFS—CASES—TECHNICAL DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS EVID—TRANSCRIPTS—CERTIF HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM INC TX—PREGNANCY EXEMPTION INS CD COVER MINOR WARDS INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT JUVENILES—PARENTAL SUPERVISION MINOR—COUNSELING—INFORM PARENT PEN CD—ST EMPLOYEE SERVICE PUB AID—PROPERTY TRANSFERS PUBLIC AID CODE—TECHNICAL SCHOOLS—HOLD HARMLESS FUNDING SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV. TAX FXEMPTIONS—SCHOOL FUNDING	HB-2511 HB-2505 HB-1671 HB-2400 HB-1670 HB-1670 HB-2104 HB-0383 HB-0271 HB-0893 HB-2507 HB-2248 HB-2507 HB-2507 HB-2106 HB-2106 HB-2106 HB-2106 HB-2108 HB-2103 HB-2113 HB-2411 HB-2411 HB-0890 HB-0890 HB-0891
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNG ATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNET CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING DCFS—CASES—TECHNICAL DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS EVID—TRANSCRIPTS—CERTIF HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM INC TX—PREGNANCY EXEMPTION INS CD COVER MINOR WARDS INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT JUVENILES—PARENTAL SUPERVISION MINOR—COUNSELING—INFORM PARENT PEN CD—ST EMPLOYEE SERVICE PUB AID—PROPERTY TRANSFERS PUBLIC AID CODE—TECHNICAL SCHOOLS—HOLD HARMLESS FUNDING SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV. TAX EXEMPTIONS—SCHOOL FUNDING TOLL HWY—EMERGENCY VEH—NO TOLL	
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNG ATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNET CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING DCFS—CASES—TECHNICAL DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS EVID—TRANSCRIPTS—CERTIF HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM INC TX—FORECLOSURE—TECHNICAL INC TX—PREGNANCY EXEMPTION INS CD COVER MINOR WARDS INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT JUVENILES—PARENTAL SUPERVISION MINOR—COUNSELING—INFORM PARENT JUVENILES—PARENTAL SUPERVISION MINOR—COUNSELING—INFORM PARENT PEN CD—ST EMPLOYEE SERVICE PUB AID—PROPERTY TRANSFERS PUBLIC AID CODE—TECHNICAL SCHOOLS—HOLD HARMLESS FUNDING SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHAND REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV TAX EXEMPTIONS—SCHOOL FUNDING TOLL HWY—EMERGENCY VEH—NO TOLL VEH CD—EDUCATION LICENSE PLATE	
ABORTION—PARTIAL BIRTH ADOPT GRAFFITI COVERED BUILDNG ATT GEN—MISSING CHILD—INTERNET CNTY CD—DEATH CERTIFICATES CRIM CD—COMMUNITY POLICING CRIM CD—POLICE FUND RAISING DCFS—CASES—TECHNICAL DHS—DAY CARE PRIORITIES DPA—ABORTION LIMITATIONS ELEC FUND TRANSFR—CREDIT CARDS EVID—TRANSCRIPTS—CERTIF HUM SERV—CANCER DRUG PAYMENTS HUM SVC—REVOLVING LOAN PROGRM INC TX—PREGNANCY EXEMPTION INS CD COVER MINOR WARDS INS INVESTIGATIONAL TREATMENT JUVENILES—PARENTAL SUPERVISION MINOR—COUNSELING—INFORM PARENT PEN CD—ST EMPLOYEE SERVICE PUB AID—PROPERTY TRANSFERS PUBLIC AID CODE—TECHNICAL SCHOOLS—HOLD HARMLESS FUNDING SHORTHAND REPORTER—OATHS SHORTHAND REPORTERS—TITLE SHORTHD REPORTERS—PYMT—SERV. TAX EXEMPTIONS—SCHOOL FUNDING TOLL HWY—EMERGENCY VEH—NO TOLL	

INDEX TO SUBJECT MATTER

ILCS MAJOR TOPICS, CHAPTERS, AND SUBHEADS GOVERNMENT

Chapter 5 - GENERAL PROVISIONS

U.S. CONSTITUTION

ILLINOIS CONSTITUTION

COMMON LAW

STATUTES

ADMINISTRATIVE PROCEDURE

OPEN MEETINGS

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION

RECORDS

SEAT OF GOVERNMENT

INTERGOVERNMENTAL COOPERATION

OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES

GOVERNMENTAL ETHICS

TIME STANDARDIZATION

STATE DESIGNATIONS

COMMEMORATIVE DATES

STATE LAND SUCCESSOR AGENCIES

Chapter 10 - ELECTIONS

Chapter 15 - EXECUTIVE OFFICERS

GOVERNOR

LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR

ATTORNEY GENERAL

SECRETARY OF STATE

COMPTROLLER

TREASURER

Chapter 20 - EXECUTIVE BRANCH

EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS

DPT ON AGING

DPT OF AGRICULTURE

DPT OF HUMAN SERVICES (formerly

ALCOHOLISM AND SUBSTANCE ABUSE)

DPT OF CENTRAL MANAGEMENT SERVICES

DPT OF CHILDREN AND FAMILY SERVICES

DPT OF COMMERCE AND COMMUNITY AFFAIRS

DPT OF NATURAL RESOURCES (formerly CONSERVATION)

DPT OF CORRECTIONS

DPT OF EMPLOYMENT SECURITY

VARIOUS DEPARTMENTS

(formerly ENERGY AND NATURAL

RESOURCES)

DPT OF FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS

DPT OF HUMAN RIGHTS

DPT OF HUMAN SERVICES

DPT OF INSURANCE

DPT OF LABOR

DPT OF THE LOTTERY

DPT OF HUMAN SERVICES (formerly

MENTAL HEALTH AND DEVELOPMENTAL

DISABILITIES)

DPT OF MILITARY AFFAIRS

DPT OF NATURAL RESOURCES

(formerly MINES AND MINERALS)

DPT OF NUCLEAR SAFETY DPT OF PROFESSIONAL REGULATION

DPT OF PUBLIC AID DPT OF PUBLIC HEALTH

DPT OF HUMAN SERVICES (formerly REHABILITATION SERVICES)

DPT OF REVENUE

DPT OF STATE POLICE

ILCS MAJOR TOPICS, CHAPTERS, AND SUBHEADS—Cont.

DPT OF TRANSPORTATION
DPT OF VETERANS' AFFAIRS
STATE FIRE MARSHAL
BUREAU OF THE BUDGET
CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT BOARD
OFFICE OF BANKS AND REAL ESTATE
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT AGENCY
HISTORIC PRESERVATION AGENCY
ILLINOIS DEVELOPMENT FINANCE AUTHORITY
ILLINOIS FARM DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY
ILLINOIS HEALTH FACILITIES AUTHORITY
ILLINOIS HOUSING DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY
ILLINOIS RESEARCH PARK AUTHORITY
BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS

Chapter 25 – LEGISLATURE Chapter 30 – FINANCE

AUDITS AND ACCOUNTING
FUNDS
RECEIPT, INVESTMENT, AND DISBURSEMENT
BONDS AND DEBT
PURCHASES AND CONTRACTS
PUBLIC PROPERTY
GRANTS AND AID
MANDATES

Chapter 35 - REVENUE

INCOME TAXES
USE AND OCCUPATION TAXES
PROPERTY TAXES
TRANSFER TAXES
ESTATE TAXES
EXCISE TAXES
UTILITY TAXES
COLLECTIONS AND REFUNDS
EXEMPTIONS

Chapter 40 – PENSIONS Chapter 45 – INTERSTATE COMPACTS Chapter 50 – LOCAL GOVERNMENT

GENERAL PROVISIONS
OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES
RECORDS
FINANCES
DEBT AND BORROWING
PURCHASES AND CONTRACTS
PROPERTY
POLICE, FIRE, AND EMERGENCY SERVICES
LOCAL REGULATION

Chapter 55 – COUNTIES Chapter 60 – TOWNSHIPS Chapter 65 – MUNICIPALITIES Chapter 70 – SPECIAL DISTRICTS

AIRPORT
CEMETERY
CIVIC CENTER
CONSERVATION
DEVELOPMENT
DRAINAGE
FIRE PROTECTION
FOREST PRESERVE
HEALTH
MOSQUITO ABATEMENT
MUSEUM
PARK
PLANNING

ILCS MAJOR TOPICS, CHAPTERS, AND SUBHEADS—Cont.

PORT
RAILROAD
RESCUE SQUAD
RIVER CONSERVANCY
SANITARY
SOLID WASTE DISPOSAL
SPORTS FACILITIES
STREET LIGHT
SURFACE WATER PROTECTION
TRAIL
TRANSIT
WATER

Chapter 75 - LIBRARIES

EDUCATION

Chapter 105 - SCHOOLS

COMMON SCHOOLS
HEALTH AND SAFETY
FINANCES AND REFORM
EDUCATIONAL ENHANCEMENT
ADULT AND VOCATIONAL EDUCATION
VALIDATION ACTS

Chapter 110 - HIGHER EDUCATION

GENERAL PROVISIONS
BOARD OF HIGHER EDUCATION
UNIVERSITY OF ILLINOIS
SOUTHERN ILLINOIS UNIVERSITY
BOARD OF GOVERNORS UNIVERSITIES
PUBLIC UNIVERSITIES
REGENCY UNIVERSITIES
PUBLIC COMMUNITY COLLEGES
STUDENT ASSISTANCE
PRIVATE AND OUT-OF-STATE COLLEGES

Chapter 115 - EDUCATIONAL LABOR RELATIONS

REGULATION

Chapter 205 – FINANCIAL REGULATION Chapter 210 – HEALTH FACILITIES Chapter 215 – INSURANCE

Chapter 220 - UTILITIES

Chapter 225 - PROFESSIONS AND OCCUPATIONS

HEALTH
SAFETY AND ENVIRONMENT
DESIGN AND CONSTRUCTION
SERVICE AND SALES
EMPLOYMENT
FOOD AND AGRICULTURE
NATURAL RESOURCES

Chapter 230 – GAMING Chapter 235 – LIQUOR Chapter 240 – WAREHOUSES

HUMAN NEEDS

Chapter 305 – PUBLIC AID Chapter 310 – HOUSING Chapter 315 – URBAN PROBLEMS Chapter 320 – AGING Chapter 325 – CHILDREN Chapter 330 – VETERANS

HEALTH AND SAFETY

Chapter 405 – MENTAL HEALTH
Chapter 410 – PUBLIC HEALTH
HEALTH PREVENTION AND PROTECTION

2540 ILCS MAJOR TOPICS, CHAPTERS, AND SUBHEADS—Cont. CHILD HEALTH SERVICES COMMUNICABLE DISEASES CHRONIC DISEASES HEALTH INFORMATION FOOD AND DRUG SAFETY Chapter 415 - ENVIRONMENTAL SAFETY Chapter 420 - NUCLEAR SAFETY Chapter 425 - FIRE SAFETY Chapter 430 - PUBLIC SAFETY HUSBANDRY Chapter 505 - AGRICULTURE Chapter 510 - ANIMALS Chapter 515 - FISH Chapter 520 - WILDLIFE Chapter 525 - CONSERVATION TRANSPORTATION Chapter 605 - ROADS AND BRIDGES Chapter 610 - RAILROADS Chapter 615 - WATERWAYS Chapter 620 - AIR TRANSPORTATION Chapter 625 - VEHICLES RIGHTS AND REMEDIES Chapter 705 - COURTS **JUDICIARY** CIRCUIT CLERKS ATTORNEYS JURIES JUVENILE COURTS **COURT OF CLAIMS** Chapter 710 – ALTERNATIVE DISPUTE RESOLUTION Chapter 715 - NOTICES Chapter 720 - CRIMINAL OFFENSES CRIMINAL CODE OFFENSES AGAINST PERSONS OFFENSES AGAINST PROPERTY OFFENSES AGAINST THE PUBLIC Chapter 725 - CRIMINAL PROCEDURE Chapter 730 - CORRECTIONS Chapter 735 - CIVIL PROCEDURE Chapter 740 - CIVIL LIABILITIES Chapter 745 - CIVIL IMMUNITIES Chapter 750 - FAMILIES Chapter 755 - ESTATES Chapter 760 - TRUSTS AND FIDUCIARIES Chapter 765 - PROPERTY REAL PROPERTY PLATS AND SURVEYS **FUTURE INTERESTS** LAND TRUSTS MINERAL RIGHTS CONDOMINIUMS LANDLORD AND TENANT CEMETERIES MORTGAGES MISCELLANEOUS PROPERTY Chapter 770 - LIENS

Chapter 805 - BUSINESS ORGANIZATIONS CORPORATIONS

Chapter 775 - HUMAN RIGHTS

BUSINESS

ILCS MAJOR TOPICS, CHAPTERS, AND SUBHEADS-Cont.

NONPROFIT CORPORATIONS LIMITED LIABILITY COMPANIES PARTNERSHIPS ASSOCIATIONS NAMES AND RECORDS

Chapter 810 – COMMERCIAL CODE Chapter 815 – BUSINESS TRANSACTIONS

> SECURITIES LOANS AND CREDIT INTEREST SALES DECEPTIVE PRACTICES CONTRACTS FRANCHISES

Chapter 820 - EMPLOYMENT

LABOR RELATIONS
WAGES AND HOURS
HEALTH AND SAFETY
INJURIES
UNEMPLOYMENT INSURANCE

TOPIC HEADINGS	TOPIC HEADINGS—Cont.
A	E
ABORTION	ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT/
ADMINISTRATIVE PROCEDURE	TECHNOLOGY
AERONAUTICS AND AIR	DEVELOPMENT EDUCATION
TRANSPORTATION	ELECTIONS
AGING	EMERGENCY SERVICES AND
AGRICULTURAL ISSUES AND	PERSONNEL
PRODUCTS ANIMALS, FISH AND WILDLIFE	EMPLOYMENT
ANTITRUST ACT	ENERGY
see: civil liabilities	ENTERPRISE ZONES
APPROPRIATIONS	ENVIRONMENTAL SAFETY
ARBITRATION	ESTATES
see: alternative dispute resolution	ETHICS AND ACCOUNTABILITY
ATHLETICS - SPORTS	EXECUTIVE BRANCH OF STATE
ATTORNEYS	GOVERNMENT EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS OF
see: courts	STATE GOVERNMENT
В	EXECUTIVE OFFICERS OF
BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS	STATE GOVERNMENT
BOATS	EXECUTIVE ORDERS
BUSINESS ORGANIZATIONS	F
BUSINESS TRANSACTIONS	FAIRS
C	FAMILIES
CEMETERIES	FINANCE
CHILDREN	FINANCIAL REGULATION FIRE SAFETY
CIVIC CENTERS see: special districts	FISH
CIVIL ADMINISTRATIVE CODE	see: animals, fish and wildlife
see: executive branch of state	FLAGS
government	see: state designations
see: executive departments of state	FUELS
government	G
see: executive officers of state government	GAMING REGULATION
CIVIL IMMUNITIES	GANGS H
CIVIL LIABILITIES	HEALTH FACILITIES
CIVIL PROCEDURE	REGULATION
COMMERCIAL CODE	HIGHER EDUCATION
see: uniform laws	HIGHWAYS
CONSERVATION	see: roads and bridges
CONSTITUTION	HOUSING
CONSUMER PROTECTION	HUMAN RIGHTS
see: business transactions	I
CONTROLLED SUBSTANCES	INFORMATION - MEETINGS -
COUNTIES	RECORDS INSURANCE REGULATION
COUNTIES COURTS	INTERGOVERNMENTAL
CRIMINAL CODE	COOPERATION
see: criminal offenses	INTERSTATE COMPACTS
CRIMINAL OFFENSES	L
CRIMINAL PROCEDURE	LABOR RELATIONS
D	LAW ENFORCEMENT
DISABLED PERSONS	LEGISLATURE
DRUGS AND DRUG	LIBRARIES
PARAPHERNALIA	LIQUOR REGULATION
see: controlled substances	LOCAL GOVERNMENT

TO	PIC HEADINGS—Cont.	TOPIC HEADINGS— C	ont.
M		S	
	MEETINGS	SCHOOLS	
	see: information - meetings -	SENIOR CITIZEN	S ·
	records	see: aging	
	MENTAL HEALTH AND	SPECIAL DISTRIC	CTS
	DEVELOPMENTAL	STATE DESIGNA	TIONS
	DISABILITIES	STATUTES	
	MILITARY AFFAIRS	T	
	MUNICIPALITIES	TAXATION	
N		TEACHERS	
	NEW ACTS	TIME STANDARI	NZATION
	NUCLEAR SAFETY	TOBACCO PRODI	
O		TOWNSHIPS	JC13
	OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES		IDIOM
Ρ		TRADE AND TOU	KISM
	PARKS AND PARK DISTRICTS	TRADEMARKS	
	PENSIONS	TRANSPORTATIO	
	POPULAR NAMES	TRANSIT AUTI	
	PROBATE	TRUSTS AND FID	OUCIARIES
	see: estates	U	
	PROFESSIONS AND	UNIFORM LAWS	
	OCCUPATIONS	UTILITIES REGU	LATION
	PROPERTY	V	
	PUBLIC AID	VEHICLES	
	PUBLIC HEALTH	VETERANS	
	PUBLIC SAFETY	VICTIMS AND W	ITNESSES
Q	TOBERCOMPLIT	W	
V	QUICK-TAKE	WAREHOUSES R	EGULATION
	see: CIVIL PROCEDURE	WATERWAYS	
R	SCC. CIVIL I ROCEDURE	WEAPONS	
IV.	RECORDS	WILDLIFE	
	see: information - meetings -	see: animals, fis	h and wildlife
	records	WORKERS' COM	
	RECYCLING - LITTER	WORKERS' OC	
	see: environmental safety	DISEASES ACT	
	REPEALED ACTS	see: employmen	t
	RESOLUTIONS - COMMISSIONS,		
	COMMITTEES AND BOARDS		
	RESOLUTIONS -	ABORTION	,
	CONGRATULATORY	Abortion Law of 1975, Il	linois
	RESOLUTIONS - GENERAL	right of conscience n	otice posting, HB-
	ASSEMBLY	629	
	RESOLUTIONS - MEMORIALS	State policy, woman	
	RESOLUTIONS -		f Choice Act, HB-
	MISCELLANEOUS	319	
	REVENUE - COLLECTIONS AND	NEW ACTS	
	REFUNDS	Freedom of Choice	
	REVENUE - ESTATE TAXES	Partial-birth Abortic	
	REVENUE - EXCISE TAXES	HB-382, 1812; SE	
	REVENUE - INCOME TAXES	Right of Conscience Act	- See: CIVIL
	REVENUE - PROPERTY TAXES	IMMUNITIES	
	REVENUE - USE AND	ADMINISTRATIVE PR	OCEDURE
	OCCUPATION TAXES	Administrative Procedure	
	REVENUE - UTILITY TAXES	child support collect	
	REVISORY ACTS		General, HB-2050,
	see: statutes	2336, 2359	
	ROADS AND BRIDGES	contested case proce	dures. HB-1248

ADMINISTRATIVE AGING-Cont. PROCEDURE-Cont. home-delivered meals, HB-1227; emergency rules, FY1998 budget SB-443 implementation, SB-1101 rural area senior citizen health care funding, Dpt. Aging commission, Public Utilities Act exceptions, SB-700 HB-1487 rules copies requests, Freedom of service provider registry, HB-1782 Information, HB-1492 vendors of homemaker & chore new acts housekeeper services, rate increase, Special Assessment Supplemental HB-1780, 1783 Bond and Procedure Act, HB-1409 Volunteer Services Credit Programs, **AERONAUTICS AND AIR** Dpt. Aging develop, HB-1316 TRANSPORTATION Circuit Breaker - See: Senior Citizens and Aeronautics Act, Illinois Disabled Persons Property Tax Relief and Pharmaceutical Assistance Act airman, defines; hearings records; SB-797 Elder Abuse and Neglect Act sending information to county clerk for vulnerable adults abuse, SB-754 tax purposes, repeals, SB-797 **NEW ACTS** technical, HB-1732, 1897, 1905 Assisted Living Act, SB-328 technical, SB-981, 1018 Assisted Living Establishment Act. Airport Authorities Act HB-1389, 2045; SB-743 appropriation ordinances, uniform Elder Care Savings Bond Act, HB-504 filing date, HB-571; SB-846 Indigent Senior Citizen and Disabled State control, Authority unanimous Person Survival Act, SB-394 consent, HB-1653 Retired Professionals Pro Bono Act. technical, HB-1238 HB-1390 Airport Zoning Act Senior Health Insurance Coverage Commission Act, HB-48 authority, no local limitations, SB-1109 Silver-Haired Legislature, SB-1046 Interstate Airport Authorities Act Vulnerable Adults Act, SB-754 State control, Authority unanimous consent, HB-1653 Respite Program Act Kankakee River Valley Area Airport funding contingency, HB-861 Authority Act Senior Citizens and Disabled Persons State control, Authority unanimous Property Tax Relief and Pharmaceutical consent, HB-1653 Assistance Act Meigs Field Airport Act coverage repeals; restores prior law, HB-315; Parkinson's disease medicine, HB-SB-797, 820 183 **NEW ACTS** eligibility O'Hare IAP Air Reserve Station age 62; household income increase; Retrocession Act, SB-797 limitation: HB-314 O'Hare IAP Air Reserve Retrocession Act; income limitation, increase, HB-Meigs Users Advisory Committee, 184, 971, 1116, 2512; SB-503, SB-797 income: loss carryover deductions, AGING SB-856 Aging Veterans Task Force, Dpt. Public technical, SB-909 Health, HB-1318 Senior Citizens Real Estate Tax Deferral Aging, Illinois Act on the Act DPA/Dpt. Aging pilot programs: deferral & recovery agreement, written reduce need for short-term nursing prior approval, SB-46 home care, HB-1844 disabled persons, incl.; Sr. Cit. & home & community-based long term Disabled Persons Real Estate Tax care, Dpt. Aging & Dpt. Public Aid Deferral Act, title, **HB-581**, 1533 joint committee, HB-1298

AGRICULTURAL ISSUES AND

Agricultural Fair Act - See: FAIRS

County Cooperative Extension Law

Act - See: PROPERTY

Agricultural Foreign Investment Disclosure

PRODUCTS

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

home repair grants, Dpt. program for,

home-delivered meals program, Dpt.

funding estimates, HB-1227

personal care attendants, HB-1320

HB-1086

preventive services

AGRICULTURAL ISSUES AND PRODUCTS—Cont.

Dpt. Agriculture matching funds, SB-626

Egg and Egg Products Act, Illinois - See: PUBLIC HEALTH

Farm Development Act, Illinois

State Guarantees; interest; transfers, **HB-1880**

technical, HB-283

Farm Legal Assistance Act, Illinois - See: FINANCE

Food and Agriculture Research Act C-FAR membership cost offsets, HB-1289

Grain Code - See: WAREHOUSES
Livestock Management Facilities Act - See:
ANIMALS, FISH AND WILDLIFE
NEW ACTS

Farm Economic Development and Renewable Fuel Act, Illinois, HB-1116; SB-908

Wheat Development Act, HB-1680

Pesticide Act, Illinois - See: ENVIRONMENTAL SAFETY

ALTERNATIVE DISPUTE

RESOLUTION NEW ACTS

> International Commercial Arbitration Act, HB-2369

ANIMALS, FISH AND WILDLIFE

Animal Control Act

citation powers, HB-674

county police powers, weapons, HB-674 registration, dogs & unaltered cats; cats rabies vaccinations, SB-52 technical, SB-732

Animal Disease Laboratories Act analyses fees, non-agricultural samples; administration rules, SB-305

Animal Welfare Act

licensing requirements; veterinary hospitals, kennel operator definition, HB-674; SB-305

Bovine Brucellosis Eradication Act cattle, bison; branding, test reactions; shipping; acceptance for shipping; HB-1177

Bovine Tuberculosis Eradication Act, Illinois

TB-reacting cattle, branding & selling; bison, sheep, goats, antelopes, cervids. HB-1177

Brand Act, Illinois

ratites, HB-1158; SB-258

Dead Animal Disposal Act, Illinois compost sites, setbacks, HB-1158, 1547, 2356

Diseased Animals Act

D 1 D 11 D 11 A

ANIMALS, FISH AND WILDLIFE—Cont.

reporting; liability; Dpt. Agriculture designations, HB-674, 1547

Domestic Animals Running at Large Act, Illinois

ratites, HB-1158; SB-258

Endangered Species Protection Act endangered or threatened species, Ill.

range; DNR permits; extirpated species; penalties; SB-1022

Fish and Aquatic Life Code commercial fishing

gill/trammel nets, Ohio River, HB-1050

legal size, Ohio River catfish, SB-28

mussels: season, harvesting methods, Ohio River, SB-304, 795

licenses and permits

authorized agents; commercial fishing devices; non-resident fees; designated purchaser; fee remittance; SB-580

revocation, delinquent child support payments, HB-2336, 2359

senior citizen fees, HB-88

technical, SB-304

unconstitutional laws, revises & repeals, HB-1393

Horse Racing Act of 1975 - See: GAMING REGULATION

Humane Care for Animals Act police animals, **HB-978**

Humane Slaughter of Livestock Act ratites, HB-1158; SB-258

Hunter Interference Prohibition Act - See: CRIMINAL OFFENSES

Livestock Auction Market Law - See: PROFESSIONS AND OCCUPATIONS

Livestock Dealer Licensing Act, Illinois See: PROFESSIONS AND OCCUPATIONS

Livestock Management Facilities Act inspections, annual; reports of releases; operation delayed pending rules; slurry storage structure cover; violations; HB-2356

moratorium, new facilities, HB-1281, 2165, 2357

new facilities, county board or municipality approval, HB-2238

permits: site development, construction, operation; public notice, HB-2357

technical, HB-285, 2355, 2385 technical, SB-731

waste lagoons: construction, registration, recertification, public mtgs., reporting, inspection, financial responsibility, odor control, certified managers, setbacks, HB-1158, 1547

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

ANIMALS, FISH AND	APPROPRIATIONS—Cont.
WILDLIFE—Cont.	SB-72, 143, 1129, 1132, 1133, 1151,
Meat and Poultry Inspection Act - See:	1167 1176
PROFESSIONS AND	Bureau of Budget
OCCUPATIONS	HB-1993
NEW ACTS	SB-1129 , 1164
Wildlife Prairie Museum, Ill.,	Capital Development Board
HB-1628	HB-41, 42, 79, 83, 195, 398 , 399, 822,
Slaughter Livestock Buyers Act - See:	1507, 1960, 1961, 2432
PROFESSIONS AND OCCUPATIONS	SB-72, 88, 143, 1129, 1164, 1167
	Chicago Park District
Swine Disease Control and Eradication Act	HB-1510
contagious or infectious disease	Chicago State University
definitions, HB-647, 1547	HB-1924, 1930
Wildlife Code	SB-1126, 1129 , 1151, 1180
biological balance of species, HB-1050	City of Colleges of Chicago
Canada geese, DNR harvesting	SB-1183
program, HB-2480	Civil Service Commission
game protection	SB-1129
confined animals, no shooting,	
HB-764	Commerce Commission, III.
deer, bow and arrow devices, SB-	HB-195, 1988
304, 795	SB-72, 143, 1127, 1129, 1165
handicapped, crossbow permits, SB-71	Community College Board, Ill.
	HB-189, 195, 398 , 839, 877, 1022,
municipal deer hunting regulation, SB-624	1198, 1546, 1894, 1903, 1924, 1932, 1961
pheasant plumage, heads; weapons	
possession, specific hunting	SB-72, 1127, 1129 , 1151, 1152, 1167, 1178
season; SB-580	
licenses and permits	Comprehensive Health Insurance Plan
handicapped crossbow permits,	HB-1849, 1942
SB-1195	SB-1129
migratory waterfowl commercial	Court of Claims
permits, duck & Canada goose	HB-398 , 438, 1974, 1975, 1976, 1977,
seasons, HB-1050	2338, 2489 SP 72, 1127, 1149, 1149, 1150
nonresident fees; designated	SB-72, 1127, 1129 , 1148, 1149, 1150, 1186
purchasers; fee remittance;	Criminal Justice Information Authority
SB-580	•
revocation, delinquent child	HB-398, 1851, 1958
support payments, HB-2336,	SB-1129
2359	Deaf and Hard of Hearing Commission
senior citizen fees, HB-88	HB-1849, 1941
technical, HB-1061, 1679, 2156	SB-1129
technical, SB-305, 306, 729	DEPARTMENTS OF STATE
ANTITRUST ACT	GOVERNMENT
See: CIVIL LIABILITIES	Aging
	HB-194, 398 , 440, 868, 1849,
APPROPRIATIONS	1943, 2439, 2489
Administrative Rules, Joint Committee on	SB-72, 143, 1127, 1129, 1141
HB-1963	Agriculture
Arts Council, Illinois	HB-1847, 1995, 2317, 2489
HB-1440, 1715, 1847, 2001, 2519	SB-72, 143, 1127, 1129, 1131
SB-1129	Alcoholism and Substance Abuse
Banks and Real Estate, Office of	HB-195
HB-1968	SB-72, 143
SB-1129, 1165	Central Management Services
Board of Higher Education	HB-83, 439, 871, 1996
HB-342, 398 , 458, 876, 1924, 1961,	SB-32, 88, 1129, 1164
2514	Children and Family Services

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

APPROPRIATIONS—Cont.	APPROPRIATIONS—Cont.
HB-336, 414, 868, 1945, 2439,	Public Health
2525	HB-105, 195, 293, 335, 398 , 868,
SB-1127, 1129 , 1138, 1139, 1170, 1174	869, 1331, 1849, 1924, 1938, 2439, 2489, 2524
Commerce and Community Affairs	SB-72, 143, 1127, 1129, 1151,
HB-398, 495, 520, 1698, 1709,	1172
1710, 1711, 1716, 1717, 1847,	Rehabilitation Services
1961, 2005, 2014, 2289, 2520	HB-195
SB-72, 143 , 1129 , 1142, 1143,	SB-72, 143 , 1127, 1129
1167	Revenue
Corrections	HB-873, 1982
HB-195, 197, 397, 879, 1586,	SB-1129 , 1164
1954, 2529	State Police
SB-143 , 1129 , 1135, 1166, 1177	HB-398, 880, 1851, 1948, 2527
Employment Security	SB-1128, 1129 , 1182
HB-1509, 1847, 1997	Transportation
SB-1129	HB-83, 195, 328, 329, 398 , 926,
Financial Institutions	1130, 1580, 1590, 1848, 1899,
HB-1987	1959, 1961, 2314, 2318, 2319,
SB-1129 , 1165	2339, 2441, 2494
Human Rights	SB-72, 88 , 143 , 488, 1127. 1129, 1134, 1167
HB-398, 867, 2003	Veterans' Affairs
SB-1129 , 1165	
Human Services	HB-1226, 1849, 1939, 2523
HB-30, 158, 338, 398 , 683, 832,	SB-1127, 1129 , 1175 E. St. Louis Financial Advisory Authority
868, 870, 958, 1563, 1714,	
1754, 1946, 2439, 2522	HB-1847, 2012
SB-386, 419, 1122, 1129 , 1136,	SB-1129
1137, 1168, 1173	Eastern Illinois University
Insurance	HB-459, 1924, 1933 SB-1129
HB-1849, 1942, 1990	Economic & Fiscal Commission
SB-1129 , 1140, 1165 Labor	SB-72, 143
HB-1847, 2010, 2518	Educational Labor Relations Board
SB-1129	HB-1991
Lottery	SB-1129, 1164
HB-1981	Emergency Management Agency
SB-1129, 1164	HB-398, 1851, 1957, 2372
Mental Health and Developmental	SB-1129
Disabilities	Enforcement Training Standards Board
SB-72, 1127, 1129	HB-1956
Military Affairs	Environmental Protection Trust Fund
HB-882, 1851, 1955, 2528	Commission
SB-1127, 1129	SB-1129
Natural Resources	EPA-Environmental Protection Agency
HB-398 , 874, 897, 1551, 1850, 1961, 1971	HB-83, 398 , 1850, 1961, 1972, 1973, 2335
SB-88 , 143 , 360, 1129 , 1167, 1184	SB-72, 88, 143, 1129, 1167, 1200
Nuclear Safety	Et. St. Louis Community College
HB-881, 1851, 1969, 2526	HB-460
SB-1129	Farm Development Authority, Ill.
Professional Regulation	HB-1847, 2011
HB-1984	SB-1129
SB-1127, 1129 , 1165, 1179	Gaming Board, Ill.
Public Aid	SB-1130
HB-195, 339, 868, 1947	General Assembly
SB-72 143 1127 1129 1169	HR.398 1962

APPROPRIATIONS-Cont. APPROPRIATIONS—Cont. SB-1129 SB-1151 Medical District Commission, Ill. Governors State University HB-1847, 2002 HB-1924, 1931 SB-1129, 1151, 1161 SB-1129 Metro East Academy District Commission Guardianship and Advocacy Commission HB-1849, 1944 HB-1786 SB-1129 Metropolitan Pier and Exposition Authority Health Care Cost Containment Council HB-1847, 2006 HB-1849 SB-1129 SB-1129 Northeastern Illinois University Historic Preservation Agency HB-1924, 1926 HB-456, 1847, 1961, 1999, 2521 SB-1129, 1151, 1160 SB-1129, 1167 Northern Illinois University Human Rights Commission HB-1935 HB-2004 SB-1129, 1151, 1157 SB-1129 Pension Laws Commissions HB-1963 Illinois State University HB-1924, 1934 SB-1129 SB-1129, 1151, 1156 Planning Council on Developmental Disabilities **Industrial Commission** HB-1849, 1983 HB-1165, 2008 SB-1129 SB-1129, 1165 Pollution Control Board Intergovernmental Copperation HB-1850, 1970 Commission HB-1963 SB-1129 Judicial Inquiry Board Prairie State 2000 Authority HB-1847, 2009 HB-1950 SB-1129 SB-1129, 1147 Prisoner Review Board Law Enforcement Training Standards Board HB-1851, 1953 HB-1851 SB-1129 SB-1129 Property Tax Appeal Board Legislative Audit Commission HB-1994 HB-1963 SB-1129, 1164 SB-72, 143, 1129 Quad Cities Civic Center Mark Legislative Information System SB-1185 HB-506, 1963 Racing Board, Illinois SB-1129 HB-1989 Legislative Printing Unit SB-1129, 1165 HB-1963 Retirement Systems SB-1129 General Assembly Retirement System Legislative Reference Bureau HB-1992 HB-1963 Judges' Retirement System SB-72; 143, 1129 HB-1992 Legislative Research Unit SB-1164 SB-72, 143, 1129 State Employees' Retirement System Legislative Space Needs Commission SB-1129, 1164 HB-1963 State Universities Retirement System SB-1129 HB-1937, 1992, 2438 Liquor Control Commission SB-1129, 1163 HB-1985 Teachers' Retirement System SB-1129, 1165 SB-1164 Math and Science Academy River Restoration and Conservation Grant SB-1129 Fund, Ill. HB-2071 Mathematics and Science Academy Senate Operations Commission HB-1924, 2515

APPROPRIATIONS—Cont.	APPROPRIATIONS—Cont.
HB-1963	State Police Merit Board
SB-1129	HB-1851, 1952
Southern Illinois University	SB-1129
HB-1924, 1925, 1961	State Toll Highway Authority, Ill.
SB-1129, 1151, 1155, 1167	HB-2349, 2350
Space Needs Commission	State Universities Civil Service System
HB-1961	HB-1929
SB-1167	SB-1129 , 1162
Sports Facilities Authority, Ill.	State's Attorneys Appellate Prosecutor
HB-1847, 2007	HB-1449
SB-1129	SB-1129
State and Local Labor Relations Boards	Student Assistance Commission, Ill.
SB-1129 , 1164	HB-398 , 878, 1928, 2489, 2516
State Appellate Defender	SB-1129 , 1153, 1252
HB-398, 1949	supplemental
State Board of Education	FY98, HB-2300, 2314, 2335, 2338,
HB-26, 195, 337, 457, 637, 875, 1134,	2339, 2349, 2489
1201, 1570, 1712, 1713, 1814, 1815,	Supreme Court
1852, 1893, 1902, 2300, 2489, 2517	HB-872, 1473
SB-32, 72, 143 , 1129 , 1171, 1181, 1197	SB-1129
State Board of Elections	University of Illinois
HB-398 , 195, 1978	HB-1924, 1927, 1961
SB-72, 143 , 1124, 1129	SB-1129 , 1151, 1154, 1167 Violence Prevention Authority, Ill.
State Civil Service Commission	* ·
HB-1980	HB-1967 SB-1125, 1146
SB-1164	Western Illinois University
State Fire Marshal	HB-1924, 1936
HB-398, 1851, 1951	SB-1129, 1151, 1158
SB-1129	3B-1129 , 1131, 1130
State Gov't Omnibus	ARBITRATION
FY'98, SB-1129	SEE: ALTERNATIVE DISPUTE
STATE OFFICERS	RESOLUTION
Attorney General	ATHLETICS - SPORTS
HB-195, 398 , 1967	Governor's Council on Physical Fitness and
SB-72, 143, 1129, 1146	Sports Act - See: BOARDS AND
Auditor General	COMMISSIONS
HB-455, 1964	NEW ACTS
SB-1129	High School Athletics Competitive
Comptroller	Bidding Act, HB-1025
HB-1532, 1979	school athletic association dues, HB-1327
SB-1129, 1130	Sports Facilities Authority Act, Illinois -See: SPECIAL DISTRICTS
Governor	Sports Volunteers Immunity Act - See:
HB-1965	CIVIL IMMUNITIES
SB-1129 , 1144	
Lieutenant Governor	ATTORNEYS
HB-398, 1966, 2489	See: COURTS
SB-1129 , 1145	BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS
Secretary of State	Arts Council Act
HB-341, 398 , 1877, 1961, 1968, 2013	Katherine Dunham Centers for Arts
SB-1129 , 1167	and Humanities, repair grant, HB-
Treasurer	1441
HB-340	Bureau for the Blind Act - See:
SB-1129	EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS OF
State Pension Funds Continuing	STATE GOVERNMENT (HUMAN SERVICES-formerly Rehabilitation
Appropriation Act - See: PENSIONS	Services)

BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS—Cont.

Capital Development Board Act see: EXECUTIVE BRANCH OF STATE GOVERNMENT

Coal Development Board, Illinois - See: FUELS (Energy Conservation and Coal Development Act)

Criminal Justice Information Act, Illinois --See: LAW ENFORCEMENT gang census by locality, HB-193

Developmental Disabilities, Illinois Planning Council Law on - See: MENTAL HEALTH AND DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES

Economic and Fiscal Commission revenue and fund transfer estimates, annual, **SB-76**

Governor's Council on Physical Fitness and Sports Act

Coaches' Safety Orientation and Training Skills Programs, accreditation standards, **SB-918**

coachs' safety orientation and training skills programs, accreditation standards, SB-918

Gov. Council on Health and Physical Fitness, name change; Council membership, accreditation of skills programs, SB-918

Guardianship and Advocacy Commission domestic abuse project, SB-389

Health Facilities Planning Act, Illinois See: HEALTH FACILITIES REGULATION

Historic Preservation Agency Act - See: EXECUTIVE BRANCH OF STATE GOVERNMENT

Human Resource Investment Council Act, Illinois

duties

human resource system goals & strategies, SB-561

membership

community-based organization respresentatives, **HB-1757**

technical, HB-1757

Intergovernmental Cooperation, Illinois Commission on

State mandates hearings, annually, SB-887

Legislative Audit Commission Act
Inspector General, Abused &
Neglected Long Term Care Facility
Residents Reporting Act, appointed
by Audit Comm. HB-99

Legislative Commission Reorganization Act of 1984 - See: LEGISLATURE

NEW ACTS/New Boards, Commissions, Committees, Task Forces

> Aging Veterans Task Force, HB-1318 Aldo DeAngelis Program for Educational Involvement in the Performing Arts Act, SB-681

BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS-Cont.

Building Commission Act, Ill., SB-428; HB-1816

Campaign Finance Oversight Commission Act, SB-745

Citizens Crime Commission, Dpt. Human Rights advisory body, HB-296

Commission on the Status of Women Act, SB-627, 773; HB-1277, 1691

Community Food Garden Act, **HB-604**Community Workforce Employment

Council Act, SB-487 Comprehensive Property Tax Study Commission, HB-2396

Consumer Insurance Board Act, HB-1149

Correctional Managed Health Care Advisory Committee Act, HB-993

Economic Dev. Income Tax Credit Board Act, HB-1339

Economic Dev. Reassessment Act, SB-1090

Electric Customer Choice and Protection Act, HB-1998

Governor's Commission on the Status of Women in Illinois, creates, EO97-1

Intermodal Surface Transportation Efficiency Task Force Act, HB-1392 Invest in Illinois Act, HB-1479

Measurement and Reporting Standards Task Force, SB-572

Meigs Users Advisory Committee, SB-797

Metro East Academy District Act, HB-1439

O'Hare IAP Air Reserve Station Retrocession Act, SB-797

Persian Gulf War Diseases Commission, HB-28

Petroleum Education and Marketing Act, Ill., HB-2430

Professional Teacher Standards Board, HB-819

Recreational Trails of Ill. Act, **HB-489** Responsible Fatherhood Task Force, Dpt. Human Services, HB-1813,

School Construction Finance Authority Act, SB-391

Senior Health Insurance Coverage Commission Act, HB-48

Sex Offender Management Board Act, SR-123

State Real Estate Board Act, HB-417 Status of Women Commission Act, HB-1277, 1691; SB-627

University Police Officer Disciplinary Act, HB-1485

Welfare Reform Oversight Committee, Dpt. Human Services, HB-1587

BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS—Cont.

Wildlife Prairie Museum, Ill., HB-1628

Workforce Commission Act, HB-2079 Workplace Safety and Alcohol and Drug Abuse Prevention Committee Act, HB-1475

Prairie State 2000 Authority Act - See: ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT/ TECHNOLOGY DEVELOPMENT

Public Building Commission Act - See: LOCAL GOVERNMENT

BOATS

Boat Registration and Safety Act - See: VEHICLES

BUSINESS ORGANIZATIONS

Assumed Business Name Act exclusions, certain "ltd." business organizations, SB-952

Business Assistance and Regulatory Reform Act - See: EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS (Commerce and Community Affairs)

Business Corporation Act of 1983

business combinations, shareholders, **HB-613**

medical/dental organizations, licensed owners, SB-1020

mergers/conversions, limited liability companies, SB-1020

paid-in capital reductions; foreign corp. business activities; corp. payments obligations, SB-952

real est. retention; length of notice periods; investments; employment, convicted employees; bank exams; savings affiliate facilities; dir. mtgs.; mortgage default rate, **HB-1288**

real estate retention; length of notice periods; investments; employment, convicted employees; bank exams; savings affiliate facilities; director mtgs.,

Statewide computerized database; public access, HB-503; SB-168 transaction, director's vote, SB-952

Business Enterprise for Minorities, Females, and Persons with Disabilities Act - See:

FINANCE Co-operative Act

use of "co-operative", exceptions, SB-1038

family-friendly workplace initiatives, HB-

General Not For Profit Corporation Act of

directors, election committees, HB-139 standing to sue, SB-1097

Limited Liability Company Act mergers/conversions, organization, operation, SB-1020

BUSINESS ORGANIZATIONS-Cont.

repeals 1/1/2003; Uniform Limited Liability Company Act (1995), SB-1020

technical, HB-948, 1125

NEW ACTS

Automotive Repair Act, SB-1029 Business Use Incentives for Large-Scale development Act, SB-938; HB-1627

Consumer Late Payment Act, SB-481 County Retail License for Tobacco Products Act, HB-1247

Credit Reporting Fairness Act, SB-472 Employee Leasing Company Act, HB-223; SB-417

Health Care Appointment Transportation Act, SB-911

Industrial New Jobs Training Law, IL; Jobs Training Law, IL, SB-1220

Minority and Female Franchise Equity Investment Act, HB-621

Real Estate Broker Residential Home Builder Contract Act, HB-2404

Uniform Limited Liability Company Act (1995), SB-1020

Organization Article

technical, HB-948

Revised Uniform Limited Partnership Act mergers/conversions, limited liability companies, SB-1020

technical, HB-1124

Uniform Partnership Act

mergers/conversions, limited liability companies, SB-1020

BUSINESS TRANSACTIONS

Actions to Enforce Payment Act guarantor written agreements, SB-764

Beer Industry Fair Dealing Act

brewer-wholesaler agreements, signs & advertising materials, HB-903

legal action, court jurisdiction, **HB-678** technical, **HB-1854**

Bottled Water Act

label requirements, HB-2163

Business Brokers Act of 1995, Illinois disclosure; Sec/State liability; liens; HB-1168

Business Opportunity Sales Law of 1995 Sec/State liability, remedies, **HB-1168**

Collateral Protection Act

commercially reasonable costs, SB-209 lease agreements, property securities, SB-209

Consumer Fraud and Deceptive Business Practices Act

cancellation rights

exclusion: mortgage lien financing, SB-356

BUSINESS TRANSACTIONS—Cont. BUSINESS TRANSACTIONS—Cont. senior citizen contracts, HB-241 collateral redemption: UCC provisions: redemption period; penalties; damages, actions & awards; proof; HB-1577 copies of complaints; vehicle dealer written notices; reverses PA89-144, credit denials, copy of credit report to applicant, HB-1196 HB-523 elderly victim fraud. SB-599 disclosures; individual actions; HB-2211 electric services provider selection; advertising; billing; fraud, HB-362; documentary fees, SB-730 SB-55 **NEW ACTS** electric utilities deregulation, HB-362; Assisted Living Establishment Act, SB-55 HB-1389, 2045; SB-743 gambling advertising, "800" counseling Assistive Technology Warranty Act, #, HB-1249 SB-53, 1084 jury trial demands; jury damages Automobile Leasing Occupation and awards; SB-1040 Use Tax Act, HB-601, 1121 technical, HB-712, 1595, 1596, 1597, Automotive Repair Act, SB-1039 1598, 1635, 1764 Choice of Law and Forum Act, SB-952 technical, SB-426 Construction Trust Fund Act, unlawful practice HB-1111 Automotive Repair Act violations, Consumer Insurance Board Act, HB-SB-1039 1149 Credit Reporting Fairness Act Consumer Late Payment Act, SB-481 violations, SB-472 Credit Reporting Fairness Act. SB-472 elderly victim fraud, SB-599 Free Tobacco Sample Prohibition Act. gender discrimination, HB-239 HB-359 Home Repair & Remodeling Home Inspection Fraud Prevention Registration Act violations, SB-Act, HB-806 Insurance Sales Act, HB-222 Internet cancellation options International Commercial Arbitration failure to provide, HB-598, 831 Act, HB-2369 law practice without license, HB-Local Governmental Acceptance of Credit Cards Act, SB-680 refusal to refund special order deposits, SB-787 Minority and Female Franchise Equity Investment Act, HB-621 warranties & repair contracts, 30-day replacement, HB-1549 Real Est. Broker Residential Home Builder Escrow Account Act, HB-Credit Card Issuance Act technical, SB-678, 767 Youth Tobacco Reduction Act, SB-325 Fairness in Lending Act, Illinois New Vehicle Buyer Protection Act car collateral, redemption period prior used vehicles: Vehicle Buyer Protection to repossession, HB-1577 Act, title, SB-673 Franchise Disclosure Act of 1987 Pre-Need Cemetery Sales Act, Illinois fees, increase, HB-621 technical, HB-277, 743 Interest Act technical, SB-165 cancellation fees, SB-670 Retail Installment Sales Act collection agencies interest charge, HB-436; SB-794 arbitration; loss insurance; individual claims for violation; licensee fees; liability, reliance on Commissioner of HB-2211 Banks & Real Estate rule, HB-1655 Sales Finance Agency lenders, interest credit denials, copy of credit report to applicant, HB-1196 limits, HB-2211 disclosures; individual actions; technical, HB-1630 HB-2211 technical, SB-670, 678 Securities Law of 1953, Illinois Loan Brokers Act of 1995, Illinois discipline, pension fund advice, HB-23, disclosure; borrower rescission rights; 563; SB-97 Sec/State liability, HB-1168 exemptions, specifies, HB-1168 Motor Vehicle Retail Installment Sales Act registered Canadian salesperson, arbitration: loss insurance; individual **HB-1168** claims for violation; licensee fees;

Telephone Solicitation Act

HB-2211

BUSINESS TRANSACTIONS—Cont. services solicitations; removal from

contact lists; SB-663

subscriber refusal to consent to receive phone solicitations, notice to telecommunications carrier; list of persons refusing consent available to solicitor, HB-1836

Unsolicited Credit Card Act of 1977 joint accounts, HB-2267

CEMETERIES

Cemetery Care Act - See: TRUSTS AND FIDUCIARIES

Cemetery Protection Act - See: PROPERTY

Funeral or Burial Funds Act, Illinois - See: PROFESSIONS AND OCCUPATIONS

Pre-Need Cemetery Sales Act, Illinois -See: BUSINESS TRANSACTIONS

CHILDREN

Abused and Neglected Child Reporting Act child medical & mental health evaluations plan, DCFS interagency committee, HB-1459

community support systems, DCFS service plans, SB-735

DCFS child death, investigation & report; legally sealed, expungement; immunity, HB-64; SB-345

DCFS missing children reports, **HB-66** DCFS reports, disclosure, **SB-853**

DCFS services, report; UofI Child & Family Research Center evaluation; parenting education courses, HB-164

family preservation evaluation standards, HB-59

minor death records sharing, HB-64; SB-345

mothers, substance abuse assessments, HB-90

multidisciplinary review committees, Child Death Review Teams expertise, **HB-1426**

newborn test results, controlled substances, HB-164, 1426

physician asssitants, report abuse cases, HB-557; SB-372

technical, SB-4

Child Care Act of 1969

day care/child care

DCFS permanent placement; foster family icense renewal; minor's best interest; **HB-165**

information, DCFS toll-free number, HB-466

institution services & personnel changes, public notice, **HB-653**; SB-1030

lunches brought from home, SB-248

CHILDREN-Cont.

smoking ban, SB-774 employment policy, no persons convicted of sex offense, HB-2028

licensing

foster home renewal, applicants convicted 10 yrs. previously, HB-66

requirements; public notice, **HB-653**; SB-1030

waiver, criminal convictions, SB-179

technical, HB-1353

Child Custody Jurisdiction Act, Uniform -See FAMILIES

Child Death Review Team Act - See: DEPARTMENTS OF STATE GOVERNMENT (Children and Family Services)

Child Sex Offender and Murderer Community Notification Act - See: CORRECTIONS

Child Support Information Act - See: OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES

Children and Family Services Act - See: EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS OF STATE GOVERNMENT

Children's Bill of Rights, HB-2502

Consent by Minors to Medical Procedures Act-See: PUBLIC HEALTH

Early Intervention Services System Act administration, Dpt. Human Services, HB-1578

developmental delay, HB-1807 Interagency Council on Early Intervention

membership; meeting times; budget; duties, HB-1807 technical, HB-1579

Intergovernmental Missing Child Recovery Act of 1984

DCFS missing children, HB-66

Missing Child Rapid Response Network, State Police integrated electronic information, HB-2027 technical, HB-2027

TOTAL A CITIC

NEW ACTS

Attorney General Child Support Enforcement Act, HB-2346

Child Advocate Act, HB-975

Child Care Capital Development Act, HB-420

Child Safety Act, HB-1021

Child Support Enforcement Act of 1997, HB-2266

Crimes Committed Against Children Act, HB-2

Early Childhood Grant Program Act, HB-465

Healthy Kids Plan Act, SB-514

CIVIL IMMUNITIES—Cont. CHILDREN—Cont. Healthy Start Program Act, HB-230 Comprehensive Childbirth Act, HB-1623 Interstate Compact on Adoption Act. HB-165 Construction Safety Professionals Act, Missing Child Rapid Response Act, SB-721 HB-2027 Death with Dignity Act, SB-948 Youth Tobacco Reduction Act, SB-325 Dignity in Dying Act, HB-691 Youthbuild Act, Illinois, HB-918 Right of Conscience Act Health Care Right of Conscience Act, CIVIC CENTERS renames; definitions, HB-725; SB-See: SPECIAL DISTRICTS CIVIL ADMINISTRATIVE CODE medical facilities, post notice of See: EXECUTIVE BRANCH OF STATE medical services not provided, HB-**GOVERNMENT** 629 Snow and Ice Removal Act See: EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS OF STATE GOVERNMENT immunity extension, HB-2465 See: EXECUTIVE OFFICERS OF Sports Volunteer Immunity Act STATE GOVERNMENT Coaches' Safety Orientation and See: STATE LAND Training Skills Program completion, SB-918 **CIVIL IMMUNITIES** State Lawsuit Immunity Act Alcoholism and Drug Addiction Intervenor nursing home resident causes of action. and Reporter Immunity Law HB-89 confidentiality; testifying immunity, Tort Liability of Schools Act HB-1217 unconstitutional laws, revises & Good Samaritan Act repeals, HB-1393 direct entry midwives, HB-1623 exemptions: physician volunteers at CIVIL LIABILITIES sports, religious, public events; Alienation of Affections Act willful or wanton misconduct, HBtechnical, SB-1057 Antitrust Act, Illinois first aid services, HB-2182 electric utilities deregulation, HB-362; optometrists, accident scenes, SB-587 SB-55 technical, SB-782 health care provider fee schedule Good Samaritan Food Donor Act recommendations, HB-1082 day old bread, HB-1524, 2412 technical, HB-1146 expired canned goods, HB-299 telecommunications, local competition, Local Governmental and Governmental SB-700 **Employees Tort Immunity Act** Crime Victims Compensation Act payment of claims and judgment pecuniary loss, incl. rehabilitation & equitable remedies relief equipment, SB-506 compliance, no bonds or tax self-defense class costs, HB-1285 levies, HB-863; SB-562 violent crime, aggravated battery with public and community service firearm, SB-942 programs violent crime, during riots, SB-941 volunteer services, SB-865 violent crime, leaving scene of motor public property, injuries occuring from vehicle accident, SB-224 violent crime, terrorism excluded, activities supervisors, immunity, SB-942 SB-843 Criminal Conversation Act public employee supervision, no technical, SB-1057 lia-, bility, HB-1151 Frauds Act public swimming supervision, HBconveyance of land charges, HB-2483 scope of Act; local entity Mental Health and Developmental insurance, tax levy; HB-374 Disabilities Confidentiality Act - See: MENTAL HEALTH AND technical, SB-360 DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES new acts

NEW ACTS

SB-721

Construction Safety Professionals Act,

Act, SB-546

Charitable, Religious, and Educational

Non-Profit Corporation Immunity

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

CIVIL LIABILITIES—Cont.

Death with Dignity Act, SB-948 Dignity in Dying Act, HB-691 Handgun and Assault Weapon

Liability Act, SB-442

Health Care Facilities Act, HB-851 Right to Publicity Act, HB-1422

Second Lowest Bidders' Protection Act, SB-1004; HB-2085

Structural Work Act of 1997, HB-233 Structural Work Applicability Act,

Parental Responsibility Law

SB-76

awards, maximum amts. & attorney fees, SB-511

failure to supervise a child offense, juvenile offenses while under supervision, HB-2099

Sexual Exploitation in Psychotherapy Act unlicensed health/mental health professionals; Sex. Exploitation in Psychotherapy, Professional Health Services, and Professional Mental Health Services Act, title, HB-1184; SB-317

Streetgang Terrorism Omnibus Prevention Act, Illinois

State aid, gang members ineligible, HB-2092

Whistleblower Reward and Protection Act technical, SB-1117

Wrongful Death Act

assisted suicide, civil actions: enjoin from assisting, relatives obtain damages, HB-1750

CIVIL PROCEDURE

Code of Civil Procedure

attachment

prisoner reimbursements, reenact PA89-428 & 89-688, SB-508

civ. practice-appearance

general appearance, Juvenile Court jurisdiction objections, HB-2252

civ. practice-judgment

creditors interest, HB-628

public hazard concealment, HB-538

civ. practice-pleadings

affidavits, healing art malpractice, HB-61

affidavits, naprapaths, healing art malpractice action, HB-568, 1185

civ. practice-post-judgment

exception: motion for fingerprint or forensic testing not available at trial regarding actual innocence, **HB-2138**

exception: petition for relief, Juv. Court Act final order & judgment, **HB-66**

CIVIL PROCEDURE—Cont.

false child abuse reports, motions to vacate custody & guardianship orders, HB-431

civ. practice-post-trial

false child abuse reports, motions to vacate custody & guardianship orders, HB-431

civ. practice-process

detective service, county population, SB-588

drug-related evictions, no special appointment, **HB-2030**

civ. practice-product safety analysis incentives, new, SB-357

civ. procedure-pre-trial steps

decedent special representatives,

costs

waiver, poor persons; indigent counsel; no free transcripts, SB-602

electric utilities deregulation, SB-55 eminent domain

Bloomingdale; Freeport; Oak Park; Elmwood Park, SB-1019

county/muni. road improvements, HB-799, 1606

Elmwood Park, HB-1374

evidence, comparable sales of property, HB-2053

Kane County, HB-24

Meigs Field Airport Act, repeals, HB-315; SB-797, 820

Morton Grove, Rosemont, Oak Park, HB-473

municipality; unsafe building hazardous substance clean-up, **HB-1735**; SB-970

Prospect Heights, SB-1019, 1104 evidence

confidentiality, medical utilization & peer review comm. info, HB-2118

foreign language court interpreters, SB-445

medical records copies, charges, HB-1245, 2162

patient records free of charge, HB-211

transcripts, certified only, HB-893 forcible entry and detainer

condominium tenants, copy of notice sent to owner, SB-408,

1036 condominiums, demand notice effective time period, SB-1037

court ordered evictions, uniform sheriff procedures, SB-278

demand notices, service by mail, SB-408

CIVIL PROCEDURE—Cont.

drug-related evictions, procedure, HB-2030

tenant criminal activity, voided lease & eviction, HB-1140

frivolous lawsuits filed by prisoners, new Article, SB-381

injunction

abortion, married woman notice to husband, HB-2213

impounded State moneys, taxpayer suits to compel expenditure, HB-1900

judgments-enforcement

child support, non-custodial parent assets discovery, HB-2152

property in tenancy in entirety, fraudulent transfers, SB-465

limitations

actions against attorneys, SB-943 electric utilities deregulation, SB-55

promissory notes, cause of action accrual, SB-710

settlement distribution; recovery limits, HB-297

mortgage foreclosure

special right to redeem residential real estate, HB-209

name changes

gang members, HB-2261 quick-take - see: eminent domain technical, HB-171, 483, 1183, 1261, 1348, 2036, 2066, 2141, 2143, 2332 technical, SB-264, 362, 849 unconstitutional laws, revises & repeals, HB-1393

NEW ACTS

Equal Justice Assistance Act, Illinois, HB-425

Gang Member Registration and Community Notification Act, HB-2261

Human Cloning Act, SB-1243 O'Hare IAP Air Reserve Station

Retrocession Act, SB-797
Prop. Rights Preservation Act, SB-

Prop. Rights Preservation Act, SB-1111

Property Rights Preservation Law/ Relief for Diminished Property Value Law, HB-212

Regulatory Impacts Act, SB-1112 quick-take - see: Code of Civil Procedure (eminent domain)

COMMERCIAL CODE

See: UNIFORM LAWS

CONSERVATION

NEW ACTS

Illinois River Restoration and Conservation Grant Act, **HB-424** CONSERVATION—Cont.

Illinois River Watershed Restoration Act, **HB-424**

Lake Michigan Protection Authority, SB-169

Public University Energy Conservation Act, SB-529

Water Use Act of 1983

groundwater withdrawal restriction recommendations, HB-2017

CONSTITUTION

ILLINOIS CONSTITUTION

03 - Article III (Suffrage and Elections)

voting disqualification, mental incompetency, HJRCA-13

04 - Article IV (Legislature)

elector bill proposals by petition, HJRCA-11; SJR-14

passage of bills, local gov't. & sch. mandates, HJRCA-4; SJR-3

revenue bills passage, HJRCA-1, 12; SJR-13, 16

05 - Article V (Executive)

Comptroller, eliminates; Treasurer assume responsibilities, SJR-15

Lt. Governor, eliminates office, SJR-1

officer election, presidential election years, SJR-1

State Financial Officer; eliminates Treasurer & Comptroller, HJRCA-2

Treasurer, eliminates; Comptroller assume responsibilities, SJR-9

06 - Article VI (Judiciary)

Associate Judges, assume Circuit Judge office; Judicial Nominating Comm., Appellate & Circuit Judge appointments, HJRCA-8; SJR-23

Courts Commission, membership, appointments, alternates, terms, appeals, rules, HJRCA-14

Courts Commission, technical change, HJRCA-16

election: Supreme & Appellate & 1st Dist. Circuit judges; Judicial Nominating Comm., HJRCA-10

recall; petitions, elections for remainder of terms, HJRCA-15

retired judge assignments, compensation, SJR-43

retired judge judicial services, compensation & retirement benefits, SJR-43

08 - Article VIII (Finance)

FY appropriation limits, HJRCA-7

CONSTITUTION—Cont.

09 - Article IX (Revenue)

levy amounts-taxes and user fees, HJRCA-3

State debt limits, HJRCA-6

veterans organization property tax exemption, SJR-6

10 - Article X (Education) funding and accountability,

HJRCA-9
UNITED STATES CONSTITUTION

equal rights amendment, ratification, HJRCA-5

CONSUMER PROTECTION

NEW ACTS

Assistive Technology Warranty Act, SB-53

See: BUSINESS TRANSACTIONS

CONTROLLED SUBSTANCES

Alcoholism and Other Drug Abuse and Dependency Act

Adolescent Family Life Program, pregnant adolescents, **HB-1294**

compulsive gambling program, SB-494 robbery, crime of violence, SB-292 treatment altherative, ineligible,

cannabis over 2000 grams, SB-14

Cannabis Control Act

community service, 1st offense, HB-517 over 2000 grams, penalties (reenacts 89-428, Art. 4), HB-2259; SB-14

technical, HB-2176

trafficking threshold amount, 2000 grams, HB-2475

Controlled Substances Act, Illinois amphetamine/methamphetamine,

penalties, HB-722

animal shelters, legend drugs, HB-2453 butorphanol tartrate (Stadol), HB-1401

community service, 1st offense, HB-517 ephedrine, SB-1028

heroin/cocaine possession, penalties, HB-1221

ketamine, ketamine hydrochloride, gamma hydroxybutyric acid, HB-70

physician assistants, practitioners, prescriptive authority, HB-557, 1833; SB-372

possession fines, **HB-618** prescriptions, filled within 7 days, **SB-603**

senior citizen areas, controlled substances enhanced penalties, HB-2015

technical, HB-2173

Drug Paraphernalia Control Act replica devices, SB-128

CONTROLLED SUBSTANCES-Cont.

Hypodermic Syringes and Needles Act hypodermic needle purchase maximum, SB-148

needle exchange programs, HB-686 repeals, SB-150

Narcotic Control Division Abolition Act account audits, HB-1290

Narcotics Control Division Abolition Act State and Federal Asset Forfeiture Funds, SB-1101

Narcotics Profit Forfeiture Act - See: CRIMINAL PROCEDURE

distribution scheme; Drug Enforcement & Treatment Fund Council, HB-237 NEW ACTS

Workplace Safety and Alcohol and Drug Abuse Prevention Committee Act, HB-1475

CORRECTIONS

Child Sex Offender and Murderer Community Notification Law

child care facilities & schools, notice, **HB-1219**, 1408; SB-172

Internet info, Statewide Child Sex Offender Database, HB-916

name: Sex Offender and Murderer Community Notification Law; incl. all sex offenders, **HB-1219**, 2232

County Jail Act

Law Enforcement, Crime Victim, and Corrections Officer Protection Act enforcement, HB-547

prisoner transfers to Dpt. Human Services for mental health attention, SB-922

NEW ACTS

Compulsive Gambling Intervention Act, HB-624

Correctional Managed Health Care Advisory Committee Act, HB-993

Law Enforcement, Crime Victim, and Corrections Officer Protection Act, HB-547

Sex Offender Management Board Act, SB-123

Sexually Violent Persons Commitment Act. SB-6

State Benefit Fraud Identification Act, HB-2253

Probation and Probation Officers Act compulsive gambling intervention pilot

program, HB-624

Ill. Supreme Court Probation Services

Division, SB-460 probation officer oaths, SB-460

Sex Offender Registration Act

child abduction, luring, HB-379; SB-172

court-ordered registration, defendant criminal propensities toward sex offenses, HB-1424

CORRECTIONS—Cont. forcible detention, child abduction, HB-690 out-of-State registration; nonforwardable verification letters; natural life registration, HB-2232 registrant employment, HB-1408 registrant false ID info, penalties, HB-710 sex offense, incl. indecent solicitation & exploitation of child and criminal sexual abuse, HB-1219, 2232 sexually dangerous persons; victims, any age; registration intervals & fees, HB-1219, 2232 Unified Code of Corrections authorized dispositions aggrav, factor-domestic violence in presence of minor, HB-2504 aggrav. factor-firearm transfers, no FOID card, SB-640 aggrav. factor-minor victims, HBaggrav. factor-school vehicles offenses committed near, SBchild pornography, no probation, HB-472 extended term sentencing, HB-1365, 2243, 2482 felon unlawful use of weapons. nonprobationable, HB-140 felony while on probation, no probation, HB-1366 gang member felony, no probation, HB-1359, 2308 gunrunning, no probation, SB-1249 HIV testing, Hypo. Syringes & Needles Act convictions, SBhuman cloning, no probation, SB-1230 judgments for restitution, interest, HB-1101 juvenile community service, gov'tal. entity immunity, HB-2148 probation denial, obstruction offenses, HB-1407 restitution, child abuse, HB-156 restitution, mandatory, HB-179 restitution, timely payment, SB-

CORRECTIONS—Cont. prisoner frivolous lawsuits, SB-381 DPT .-- facilities maximum security space, HB-812 prisoner audio-visual equipment fees, postage, exercise equipment & training, HB-547 prisoner health care, telephone use, cable TV, exercise equipment, SB-402 prisoner reimbursements, reenact PA89-428 & 89-688, **SB-508** psychiatric exam prior to release, HB-1372 DPT.--field services juvenile experimental holding districts, HB-1822 DPT.-financial/property administration -See: EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS OF STATE GOVERNMENT (Corrections) DPT.-institutions frivolous lawsuits, early release sanctions, HB-2138 good conduct/early release credits see below prisoner exercise equipment prohibitions, HB-990 prisoner health care, telephone use, cable TV, exercise equipment, SB-402 sexual assault/contact between inmates and Dpt. employees, HB-22 DPT.—juvenile division programs juvenile uniforms, HB-1357 DPT.--juvenile proceedings juvenile uniforms, HB-1357 DPT.-organization - See: **EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS** OF STATE GOVERNMENT (Corrections) DPT.-parole/after-care Regional Life Skills Resource centers, HB-323 RR/bus nontransferable tickets, HB-547 Sheriff's Criminal Apprehension and Booking System (CABS) processing, HB-2123 electronic home detention costs liability, pretrial release conditions, HB-2237 fines additional penalties: State Offender DNA Identification System Fund, HB-2178 criminal trespass, HB-1373 defaults, income tax refund withholding, HB-1471

DPT.-adult institutional procedures

grievance procedures, SB-809

diversion-specialized treatment

DPT.-correctional employment

SB-851

programs

unfit defendants, facility directors,

CORRECTIONS—Cont. CORRECTIONS—Cont. denies: child pornography, maximum amounts. HB-618 HB-472 order of protection violations, HB-2122 denies: silencers, unlawful use of weapons, HB-2183 good conduct/early release credits/ electronic monitoring costs & fees, truth in sentencing HB-2237: SB-112 denial, prisoner gang crime, HB-2308 maximum imprisonment, HB-544 limits; rehabilitative program minors, serious traffic offenses, no credits; vesting; denial, HB-721 supervision, SB-950 substance abuse treatment limits-aggravated battery, stalking, criminal sexual abuse, program, SB-218 HB-1363 sentencing limits-child exploitation or child abduction by luring to pornography, felony criminal commit sex offense, HB-379; sexual abuse HB-2024 SB-172 limits, bomb or incendiary device genetic marker grouping blood possession, HB-1046 submission fee: State Offender imprisonment DNA Identification System Fund, **HB-2178** child victim, predatory sexual good conduct/early release credits assault, extended term sentence, HB-2243 -see above consecutive sentences, HB-1558, sexual offender blood samples, genetic marker groupings, 2170 HB-232 habitual child sex offenders, HBsexual offender, continued 2062 confinement after serving mandatory supervised release sentence; psychiatric treatment, terms, HB-1364 natural life, HB-205; SB-7 truth in sentencing - see: good truth in sentencing - see: good conduct/early release credits/ conduct/early release credits/ truth in sentencing, above truth in sentencing, above technical, HB-928, 1677, 1682, 2093 1st degree murder, death penalty 2136 2136, 2140, 2145, 2258, 2353, or natural life imprisonment, 2354 HB-2286 technical, SB-105, 119, 123, 176 juveniles, pilot program in Cook, DuPage & Kane Counties, HB-723 COUNTIES parole/mandatory supervised release/ Counties Code release by statute county boards, powers and duties sexually dangerous persons, parole adult entertainment centers, officer assignments, HB-163 HB-1883, 2473 periodic imprisonment amusement tax, preempts home denies: silencers, unlawful use of rule, HB-2116 weapons, HB-2183 appropriation ordinances, uniform electronic monitoring, prisoner pay filing date, HB-571 incidental test costs, SB-112 barking dog ordinances, HB-583 room and board costs, HB-2063 cable TV franchises, SB-272, 999 Prisoner Review Board cable TV, delinquency & determinate sentence petitions, collection fees, SB-1120 HB-210 cable TV, phone, utility late good conduct/early release credits payment fees; billing dates; HB--see above 2398 prisoner trust fund, 50% withheld cable TV, real estate owner just if prisoner files lawsuit, SB-381 compensation, SB-691 warrantless searches, parole cash bonds requirements, agents, HB-2242 HB-2161; SB-919, 920 probation/conditional discharge code hearing unit, administrative denial, gang crime, HB-1359, adjudication of ordinance 2308 violations; vacant residential denial, obstruction offenses, HBreal estate care contracts,

SB-596

COUNTIES-Cont.

contracts, data processing & telecommunications equipment, no bids, SB-596

developmental therapy, children, HB-974

electronic monitoring costs, county working cash funds, SB-112

health benefits denial, detailed statement notice, HB-535; SB-704

health benefits, annual mammograms, HB-333

health benefits, survivors of police & firefighters killed in line of duty, HB-1421

Ill. Purchasing Act adoption by ordinance, **HB-281**, 1018

insurance disability specialist designation, HB-919; SB-376

junk dealers/second-hand store regulation; Pawnbroker Regulation Act compliance, SB-596'

Kendall County motor vehicle raceway, HB-2373

land donations, subdivision improvements, SB-929

law library fees, **HB-824**; SB-1207 liens-demolition, repair, enclosure, municipality request, **SB-106**

Managed Care Reform Act, HB-626

managed health care patients rights, HB-603; SB-705

mastectomy inpatient care, HB-11, 107; SB-17, 711

motor fuel tax levy, HB-2000 parking areas, commercial & industrial facilities, municipal

regulation, HB-307; SB-106 private swimming pool enclosures,

HB-1009, 1162 public rights-of-way regulation,

HB-1231
public safety county occupation

tax, discontinued, HB-1417 retail motor fuel tax levy, HB-1461

Rock Island use and occupation tax levies, HB-687; SB-677

Saline County, occupation & use taxes, HB-1067

special use authorizations, SB-155 stormwater mgmt., East-West Gateway Coordinating Council service counties, HB-565; SB-

1120 SW Illinois Stormwater Mgmt. Committee, SB-1120

technological equipment sales, tax, HB-533, 599; SB-374

COUNTIES-Cont.

telecommunications regulation, HB-739; SB-748, 1109

waste disposal service, limits displacement of private service providers, HB-1399

zoning, downstate forest preserve districts, SB-263

zoning, no agricultural land, HB-1188

fees and salaries

Dpt. Revenue exemptions; tax lien release fees; HB-2188

riverboat gambling matters, assistant State's Attorney services, HB-645

sheriff prisoner-handling stipend, HB-2184

State's Attorney special investigators, SB-182

State's attorneys, salaries set by Compensation Review Board, HB-1123

finance

investments reports, HB-39 local gov't. financial reports & audits, HB-910; SB-607 motor fuel tax levy, HB-2000 public safety county occupation tax, discontinued, HB-1417

retail motor fuel tax levy, HB-1461

Special County ROC Tax for Public Safety, **HB-353**, **581** officers and employees

board members & commissioners, qualifications, SB-111

Cook County Sheriff's Merit Board appointments, political affiliation, quorum, **HB-1641**, 2245; **SB-509**

coroner death certificates, HB-1671

DOC Director title, counties over 1 million, SB-509

Dpt. Corrections Director, title, HB-2241

health benefits - see: county boards, powers and duties

juvenile impact incarceration programs, SB-1002

Law Enforcement, Crime Victim, and Corrections Officer Protection Act enforcement, HB-547

police officers, unlock vehicles upon owner request, HB-2240

public defenders, no bail posting, SB-776

sheriff qualifications, SB-509 State's Attorney special investigators, SB-182

COUNTIES—Cont.	COURTS—Cont.
technical, HB-565, 1018, 1188 , 1605, 1606, 1607, 1891, 1901	Equal Justice Fund, Ill., surcharge, HB-425
technical, SB-749, 845, 991, 1110 new acts	filing fees, counties under 180,000, HB- 1256
County Economic Development Project Area Tax Increment Allocation Act	maintenance/child support collection cost recovery, HB-1141 , 1258
of 1997, HB-1374; SB-106	prisoner frivolous lawsuits, HB-2108; SB-381
County Retail License for Tobacco Products Act, HB-1247	technical, SB-596 , 1081
Downstate Fire Department Promotion Act, HB-809	Court of Claims Act impounded State moneys, taxpayer suits to compel expenditure, HB-
Managed Care Patient Rights Act, SB-705; HB-603	1900
Private Swimming Pool Enclosure Act, HB-1009; HB-1162	prisoner frivolous lawsuits, SB-381 times of holding session; jurisdiction; records maintenance; filing fees;
School Land Dedication and School Facility Impact Fee Act, HB-1313	notices; immediate payments, SB-942
Special Assessment Supplemental Bond and Procedure Act, HB-1409;	unjustly imprisoned person claims against State, HB-2498
SB-103 Truss Construction Fire Safety Act, HB-768	Court Reporter Transcript Act indigent defendant proceedings, copies, fees, SB-381
Urban Growth Planning Act, HB-2420	Farm Legal Assistance Act, Illinois
COURTS	Equal Justice Assistance Act, Ill., title change; civil legal services, HB-425
Appellate Court Act	Judicial Districts Act
Equal Justice Fund, Ill., surcharge,	technical, SB-1009
HB-425	Judicial Vacancies Act
Assigned Appellate Judges Salary Act	residency, HB-1550
vacancies, Gov. appointments, SB-1029	vacancies, Gov. appointments, SB-1029
Attorney Act	Jury Act
Attorney General/State's Attorneys, powers, HB-712	hardship, caregivers of toddlers, HB- 1688
child support collections, transfers from DPA to Attorney General, HB-2050, 2336, 2359	jury administrators, replace commissioners, Cook County, SB-303
Circuit Courts Act	petit juror name disclosure; juror
additional judges	records sealing, criminal
17th circuit, SB-473	proceedings, HB-927
18th, 3rd Cook County subsist.,	Jury Commission Act
SB-473	juror assignments, residency, SB-303
19th, 5th, Cook County, SB-473 2nd Cook County subcircuit, HB- 887	jury administrators, replace commissioners, Cook County, SB-303
Cook County, increases, SB-931	Juvenile Court Act of 1987
technical, SB-175	abused, neglected, dependent minors
	adjudicatory hearings,
children's waiting room, HB-845, 1286,	commencement, HB-172, 2174
1560; SB-596	adult drug testing, protective supervision orders, HB-164
circuit clerk audits, SB-682 compensation, additional duties, HB-1500	DCFS approved-subsidized guardianship with relative, SB-240
delegation or exclusive contracts for public records handling, bans,	DCFS testimony, custody hearings, HB-164
HB-800 disbursements, Head Trauma	evidence, minor's prior statements SB-363
Treatment Fund and Traffic & Criminal Conviction Surcharge Fund, HB-1687	false abuse reports, motions to vacate custody or guardianship HB-431

COURTS-Cont.

COURTS-Cont. foster children, orders of protection banning contact with, minor court testimony, HB-63 minor's best interest, court determinations, HB-58, 60, 2252 neglected, no financial support, HB-711 neglected: newborns, evidence of controlled substance, HB-1426 notice following ex parte shelter care hearing, HB-165 parental inquiries, DCFS response system, HB-66 parental rights termination; consent to adopt, guardian court appearance; SB-366 PA89-704, effective July 1, 1997, SB-366 permanency goals not met, custody transfer, HB-63 permanency goals, hearings; court review: records inspection: hearing officers, attorneys; evidence, SB-1099 permanency hearings; parental rights; unfit personabandonment, convictions. incarceration, controlled substance evidence, HB-165 school employee applicant criminal background checks, Dpt. State Police, HB-1005, 2312 service of process, publication, HB-2252 visitation agreements-biological and adoptive parents, HB-615 addicted minors laboratory report evidence, HB-1433 minor's driver's license suspension, HB-287 administration of juvenile services detention/shelter care fees, HB-1535 support/legal fees liability, waiver, SB-341 adult criminal prosecution, HB-182, 548, 1358, 1361, 1362; SB-519 authoritative intervention Chicago school truants, HB-53 juvenile intake center pilot project, HB-1626

court records, no confidentiality, HB-2095 delinquency finding, offenses constituting basis for, SB-120 felonies, subsequent commissions, HB-1362 habitual juvenile offenders, HB-1360; SB-520 home invasion, HB-1361 juvenile intake center pilot project, HB-1626 minor's driver's license suspension, HB-287 sentencing, Class X felonies, SB-519 teen courts, SB-171 unlawful use of weapons/delivery of controlled substances, HB-1358 youth peer jury, community service assignments, HB-2146 juvenile community service juvenile police officer immunity, HB-2149 youth peer juries, HB-2146 juvenile intake center pilot project, regimented activities & dress, etc., HB-1626 law enforcement records release to victims, HB-548 petitions for relief from final orders, limitation, HB-66 records iuvenile court & law enforcement. access for employment application, HB-977 law enforcement, release to victims, HB-548 minor death, records sharing, HB-64 technical, HB-62, 91, 622, 1000, 1349, 1350, 1726, 2068, 2139, 2254, 2360 technical, HB-91, 622, 1000, 1349, 1350, 1726, 2158, 2174 technical, SB-4, 120, 363, 575, 724, 725, 986, 1099 unconstitutional laws, revises & repeals, HB-1393 **NEW ACTS** Appellate and Circuit Courts Redistricting Act, HB-85 Appellate Court Redistricting Act, SB-Attorney-client Contingent Fee Information Act, SB-383 Child Advocate Act, HB-975 Circuit Courts Redistricting Act, SB-944 Equal Justice Assistance Act, Illinois, HB-425

HB-287

delinquent minors

truants, HB-2171

minor's driver's license suspension,

confinement, regional temporary

holding facilities, HB-1822

COURTS-Cont. CRIMINAL OFFENSES-Cont. Gang Member Registration and child endangerment, HB-1254; Community Notification Act, HB-SB-340 child victim, predatory sexual assault, Class X felony, HB-International Commercial Abitration 2243 Act, HB-2369 community policing person victim, Optometrists Lien Act, HB-2150 death penalty, HB-2400 State Emp. Gift Ban Act, HB-2324 criminal trespass, buildings, HB-State Employee Gift Ban and Ethics 1373 Act. SB-1198 custodial sexual assault of Will Repository Act, HB-1658 prisoner, SB-424 Supreme Court Act DOC employees criminal sexual technical, SB-367, 1116 assault of prisoners, HB-848 domestic battery/order of CRIMINAL CODE protection, prior convictions, See: CRIMINAL OFFENSES Class 4 felony, SB-1215 domestic battery, aggravated, HB-CRIMINAL OFFENSES 2025 Abortion Law of 1975, Illinois - See: domestic battery, notice of ABORTION conviction to DPR, HB-127 Adoption Compensation Prohibition Act domestic battery, penalties, HBadopted children insurance policies 2513 requirements, HB-98 domestic battery, sentencing, HB-Cannabis Control Act - See: CONTROLLED SUBSTANCES domestic violence, community Child Sex Offender and Murderer service costs paid by defendant, Community Notification Act - See: HB-2167 CORRECTIONS female genital mutilation, HB-106 Code of Criminal Procedure of 1963 home invasion, domestic violence technical, HB-1183, 2094, 2138 order of protection violation, technical, SB-921 HB-2446 Controlled Substances Act, Illinois - See: human cloning, SB-1243 CONTROLLED SUBSTANCES interfering with reporting Credit Card and Debit Card Act, Illinois domestic violence, HB-1613 penalties, increases, HB-271; SB-590, order of protection violations, 1044 fines, HB-2122 Criminal Code of 1961 sexual battery of child, HB-205 armed violence silencers, aggravated offenses, HB-1046 baseball bats, dogs, HB-325 sports official aggravated battery, arson HB-1092 explosive/incendiary devices, HBstalking, harassment & threats to 1046 victim's family, HB-2026 bodily harm subsequent sex offense convictions, agrvtd. battery-against persons SB-7 performing official duties, Class use of force, community police, 1 felony, HB-2067 HB-2386 agrytd, battery-nonmedical burglary controlled substance criminal trespass, buildings, HBadministration, HB-2422; SB-1373 1224 computer crime agrvtd. battery-of merchant solicitation of minor by computer, detaining person for retail theft, HB-152; SB-172 HB-1548 agrvtd, criminal sexual abusecrimes against vulnerable adults, new Article, SB-754 minor victims, increased penalties, HB-2031 damage/trespass to property aiding suicide, health care criminal trespass, buildings, HBprofessionals, civil actions 1373 against, HB-1661 trespass: remaining in bldg.

without lawful authority,

SB-827

assault with deadly weapon,

SB-429

CRIMINAL OFFENSES—Cont. CRIMINAL OFFENSES—Cont. deadly substances, new Article, HBdamages, increases, HB-437; 1046 SB-793 deadly weapons false ID information, job armor piercing bullets, redefines applicants to work with metal piercing bullets, HBmentally ill or developmentally 1194; **SB-107** disabled persons, HB-1397 baseball bats, dogs, HB-325 police fundraising: false personation, solicitation, peace body armor-piercing projectiles, officers, proceeds, HB-1670 HB-1194 police, fire & sheriff fund raising, child endangerment, sales to misrepresentation, HB-1670 intoxicated or incoherent persons, SB-686 sperm donations, written consent. concealed weapons, HB-1061, HB-481 defendant's rights 1557 confiscated weapons disposition, felony limitation periods, HB-32 HB-1356 sexual assault prosecutions. firearm injuries liability, minor's commenced any time, HB-2257 use or possession, HB-1645 delivery services, new Article, SB-895 firearm tracing, minor possession, disorderly conduct SB-550 false alarm, bomb or explosive, firearm/ballistic knife, peace HB-1046 officer exemption, HB-1208 false reports, HB-172 firearms offenses & penalties, HBeavesdropping 916 exempt: emergency response firearms, public areas, HB-182 requests, HB-471 firearms, school zones, HB-137, exempt: telephone solicitation 182, 418, 482, 2469 monitoring, HB-2075, 2239 firearms, vehicles near schools, electronic mail misuse, new Article, HB-482 SB-900 loaded firearms, minor access, gambling HB-395: SB-440 video gaming, SB-494 negligent storage of a handgun, graffiti-proof containers, new Article, HB-395 SB-1063 penalties, increases, HB-2183 habitual child sex offenders, new retired peace officer unlawful use Article, HB-2062 exemptions, HB-744; SB-100 health care access interference, new sales, fixed location & registered, Article, HB-851 SB-461 homicide subsequent firearm purchases, bomb or explosive device, death Dpt. State Police notification, penalty, HB-1046 community policing person victim, unlawful use, affirmative defense, death penalty, HB-2400 victim of stalking, SB-1216 execution moratorium; death unlawful use, carrying or penalty study commission, HBpossessing firearms; minors; gangs; HB-2037; SB-71 unlawful use, domestic battery, family member victim, involuntary manslaughter, penalties, SB-109 HB-392 unlawful use, non-confined felons, involuntary manslaughter of child, children or institutionalized HB-140 victims, HB-859 unlawful use, probation with guilty senior citizen victim, death plea on first offense, HB-2293; SB-1189 penalty, HB-1315 unlawful use, written permission 1st degree murder, death penalty req. on certain public property. or natural life imprisonment. HB-2097 HB-2286 death penalty, HB-205, 1046, 1315, insurance fraud 2286, 2291, 2400 false claims, self-insured entities deception or gov't. unit; HB-44 bad checks to circuit court clerks, fraud on the government, HR-1257

HB-1117

CRIMINAL OFFENSES—Cont. CRIMINAL OFFENSES-Cont. judicial procedure interference seizure/forfeiture false personation penalty, HB-759 firearm, reckless discharge, SB-15 family member harassment, fleeing/eluding police officer, HB-927 HB-2121;SB-233 oscillating lights, unauthorized involuntary manslaughter, reckless use, SB-116 homicide; suspended license; DUI, HB-1745; SB-542 probation denial, obstruction offenses, HB-1407 public nuisance abatement, owneroccupied buildings, HB-1209 witness payments before judgments or verdicts, bans, sex offenses SB-521 child pornography, felonies; no iustifiable use of force probation, HB-472 child pornography, library non-lethal firearm ammunition. SB-738 employees, SB-1217 kidnaping custodial sexual misconduct, penal system employees, SB-796 child abduction by luring; near sch. or playground, aggravating indecent solicitation, definitions, factor, HB-379 penalties, SB-172 mandatory life sentence obscenity standard, county, SB-98; HB-245 habitual criminal, subsequent felony sex offenses against public indecency, subsequent minors, HB-1370 offense penalties, SB-232 nuisance school zone loitering, HB-157 soliciting for juvenile prostitute; public nuisance, solicitation without permit, SB-598 juvenile pimping, HB-152; SB-172 official misconduct technical, HB-3, 172, 758, 759, 760, police gang-related activities. 878, 1243, 1407, 1682, 1728, 1892 HB-2287 1907, 2020, 2023, 2029, 2067, 2137, penal institution interference 2142, 2159, 2175, 2233, 2255, 2257 contraband, chemical agents, SBtechnical, SB-117, 121, 178, 280, 912, 988, 1086 contraband, cigarettes & tobacco tobacco product sales through vending products, HB-2124 machines, new Article, HB-1505 pending arrest, information incl. in toy guns, new Article, SB-349 background checks, HB-1433 unconstitutional laws, revises & property forfeiture - see: seizure/ repeals, HB-1393 forfeiture wireless service theft prevention public officer interference Telecommunications and fugitives, concealing or aiding, SB-Computer Systems Theft Prevention Law, name change, gang activity, obstructing justice, HB-2096 SB-510 Discrimination in Sale of Real Estate Act obstructing justice, informing of technical, HB-2361 law enforcement presence, HB-Drug Paraphernalia Control Act - See: 1139 CONTROLLED SUBSTANCES probation denial, obstruction offenses, HB-1407 Electronic Fingerprinting Act technical, HB-2123 schools, reports of criminal violations, HB-1090, 2414 Hunter Interference Prohibition Act Public Safety and Recreational definitions; species inclusions; Firearms Use Protection Law, new violations; freedom of speech Article, SB-19 defense, HB-1051 retail theft Hypodermic Syringes and Needles Act -See: CONTROLLED SUBSTANCES municipal ordinances, SB-377 **NEW ACTS** robbery Crimes Committed Against Children armed, imprisonment terms, HB-Act, HB-2 Electronic Fingerprinting Act, HBarmed, look-alike firearms, HB-2123

CRIMINAL OFFENSES-Cont.

Endangering School Bus Transportation Act, HB-561

Family and Personal Protection Act, HB-1061, 1557

Forensic Testing Act, HB-2160

Free Tobacco Sample Prohibition Act, HB-359

Freedom of Choice Act, HB-319

Gang Member Registration and Community Notification Act, HB-2261

Handgun and Assault Weapon Liability Act, SB-442

Health Care Facilities Act, HB-851

Health Care Professional Disclosure Act, HB-1468

Human Cloning Act, SB-1243

Human Cloning Prohibition Act, HB-1829, 2235; SB-1230

Juvenile Tobacco Access Prevention Act, SB-958

Limitation on Distributing Tobacco Products Act, SB-219

Omnibus Charitable Gaming Act, HB-2189

Partial-birth Abortion Ban Act, HB-382, 1812; SB-230

Sex Offender Polygraph Examination Act, HB-2133

Sexually Violent Persons Commitment Act, SB-6

Underage Purchase, Possession and Sales Prevention Act of 1997, HB-944; SB-1113

Video Gaming Act, HB-837 Vulnerable Adults Act, SB-754

Obscene Phone Call Act

electronic communications harassment; penalties; title, Harassing & Obscene Communications Act, SB-9

Sale of Tobacco to Minors Act

civil penalties, HB-662

lunch wagon sales, SB-412

mail distributions, SB-413

minors, schools; short title: Tobacco Sale to and Smoking by Minors Act, SB-309

possession & use, bans; short title: Sale of Tobacco to and Possession and Use of Tobacco by Minors Act, HB-1504

possession by minors, incl.; short title: Prevention of Tobacco Use by Minors Act, HB-796; SB-18

repeals; Ill. Underage Purchase, Possession and Sales Prevention Act of 1997, SB-1113

repeals; Juvenile Tobacco Access Prevention Act, SB-958

CRIMINAL OFFENSES—Cont.

technical, HB-1504

technical, SB-1067

vending machines sales, bans, HB-1505

Sex Offender Registration Act - See: CORRECTIONS

Smokeless Tobacco Limitation Act

repeals; Ill. Underage Purchase, Possession and Sales Prevention Act of 1997, SB-1113

repeals: Juvenile Tobacco Access Prevention Act, SB-958

Tobacco Accessories and Smoking Herbs Control Act

> minors, coverage under Juvenile Tobacco Access Prevention Act, SB-

Video Movie Sales and Rentals Act violence & sexual content: warning signs, computer scanning system, sales & rentals to minors, HB-1163

CRIMINAL PROCEDURE

Code of Criminal Procedure of 1963 arraignment

indigent defendant, Public Defender, SB-636

bail

bail bond monitoring, SB-776

denial: Class X Cannabis Control Act violations, HB-2475

domestic battery, SB-350

electronic monitoring costs, county working cash funds, SB-112 100% deposit, HB-1367

causing a catastrophe, new Article, HB-1368

charging an offense

felony limitation periods, HB-32

child victims of sexual abuse

child advocate, court proceedings, HB-44

domestic violence: order of protection criminal law application, **HB-760** firearm prohibitions, **HB-2153**

service before release from custody, HB-1589

electronic criminal surveillance streetgang communications, HB-

665

execution of sentence

death pronouncement & certification; health care practitioners; executioner identity; pharmaceutical suppliers; HB-2119; SB-393

fitness for trial

DMHDD defendants, secure transport, SB-851

grand jury

CRIMINAL PROCEDURE—Cont.

child advocate, court proceedings, HB-44

liens and costs

prosecution costs, university traffic ordinance, HB-2065

post-conviction hearing

one petition per person per conviction, HB-1371

prisoner frivolous lawsuits, SB-381

post-trial motions

forensic evidence, limits, HB-2406 motion for fingerprint or forensic testing not available at trial regarding actual innocence, HB-2138

pre-trial motions

prejudiced judge substitution, HB-2366

search and seizure

knock & announce, not necessary, **HB-172**, 591

seat belt violations, not sole reason for police to stop, HB-1610

technical, HB-1727, 2144, 2172 technical, SB-118, 122, 177, 987 trial

child advocate, court proceedings, HB-44

commencement, defendant's absence, SB-122

evidence, business records, SB-460 evidence, child victim hearsay statements, HB-2297

evidence, defendant character, SB-5

evidence, defendant's confession, HB-2172

evidence, expert witness opinion, HB-747

evidence, laboratory reports, addicted minors, HB-1433

evidence, prior convictions of domestic battery, HB-1029

evidence, victim's prior violent acts, HB-1155

trial commence in absence of defendant, HB-1140

unconstitutional laws, revises & repeals, HB-1393

witness immunity

use immunity, street gang member witness, HB-665

Criminal Proceeding Interpreter Act interpreter costs, defendant pay, HB-545

Forensic Testing Act technical, HB-2160

Narcotics Profit Forfeiture Act distribution scheme; Drug Enforcement & Treatment Fund Council, HB-237

CRIMINAL PROCEDURE—Cont.

distribution, county & State's Attorneys Appellate Prosecutor Office, HB-1291

NEW ACTS

Address Confidentiality for Victims of Domestic Violence Act, HB-1329 Death with Dignity Act, SB-948 Electronic Fingerprinting Act, HB-

lectronic Fingerprinting Act, HE 2123

Forensic Testing Act, HB-2160 Streetgang Profit Forfeiture Fund, HB-665

Pretrial Services Act

full-time employment requirement, deletes, HB-1483; SB-460

Rights of Crime Victims and Witnesses Act victim or witness notice of defendant discharge, private contractors, HB-25, 2134, 2413

Sexually Dangerous Persons Act sex offenses; sexually dangerous persons commitments, HB-163

State Appellate Defender Act competitive bidding, appellate services, HB-182; SB-381

Statewide Grand Jury Act

child testimony, child advocate in court proceedings, HB-44

unconstitutional laws, revises & repeals, HB-1393

Violent Crime Victims Assistance Act grant dispersal, frequency, SB-790

DISABLED PERSONS

Bureau for the Blind Act - See: EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS OF STATE GOVERNMENT (HUMAN SERVICES-formerly Rehabilitation Services)

Circuit Breaker - See: AGING (Senior Citizens and Disabled Persons Property Tax Relief and Pharmaceutical Assistance Act)

Disabled Person Rehabilitation Act funding, Network Centers for Independent Living Fund, HB-1014

Disabled Persons Rehabilitation Act community care service worker displacement prohibitions, HB-1784 personal care attendant wages, HB-1780, 1783; SB-697

service provider registry, HB-1782 vocational rehabilitation administrator, SR-852

Domestic Abuse of Disabled Adults Intervention Act

> domestic abuse project, Guardianship & Advocacy Commission, SB-389 vulnerable adults abuse, SB-754

NEW ACTS

DISABLED PERSONS-Cont.

Assisted Living Act, SB-328

Indigent Senior Citizen and Disabled Person Survival Act, SB-394

Interpreters for the Deaf Act, **SB-450** Vulnerable Adults Act, SB-754

Senior Citizens and Disabled Persons Real Estate Tax Deferral Act, expands Sr. Cit. Real Estate Tax Deferral Act, HB-1533

DRUGS AND DRUG PARAPHERNALIA See: CONTROLLED SUBSTANCES

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT/ TECHNOLOGY DEVELOPMENT

Build Illinois Act

Public Infrastructure Loan and Grant Programs, DCCA staff, administration & support, SB-855 technical, SB-959

Business Enterprise for Minorities, Females, and Persons with Disabilities Act - See: FINANCE

Coal Technology Development Assistance Act, Illinois

> Coal Development Board, Ill. powers, transfers to DCCA, SB-250

electric utilities deregulation, **HB-362**; SB-55

Corridors of Opportunity and Development Act

repeals, SB-855

DCCA Ill. Neighborhood Development Matching Grant Program, HB-1646

Development Finance Authority Act, Illinois

> bond increase; State indebtedness, obligation prohibitions; **HB-1450**; SB-647

minority, female, disabled business loans, SB-579

technical, HB-2058

Economic Opportunity Act, Illinois
family & community development
demonstration grant program, HB.

demonstration grant program, HB-496 Enterprise Zone Act, Illinois

high impact businesses

job creation criteria, HB-113

length in effect, extends, HB-2376 policy review; no new zones; hearings; investigations; subpoenas; staffing; HR-1478

property tax abatement, denies in redevelopment project areas, **HB-524** technical, **HB-2299**

NEW ACTS

Assistive Tech. Evaluation and Training Centers Act, SB-1084 Assistive Tech. Warranty Act, SB-53 ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT/ TECHNOLOGY

DEVELOPMENT—Cont.

Business Use Incentives for Large-Scale Development Act, SB-938

County Economic Development Project Area Tax Increment Allocation Act of 1997, HB-1374; SB-106

Downstate Horse Racing Recovery Act of 1997, HB-1060

Economic Dev. Act, SB-73

Economic Dev. and Job Development Act, SB-631

Economic Dev. for a Growing Economy Tax Credit Act, HB-1627

Economic Dev. Reassessment Act, SB-1090

Economic Development Income Tax Credit Board Act, HB-1339

Energy Education and Marketing Act, HB-998

Euro Conversion Act, HB-1418

Export Assistance Act, Ill., HB-2055

Farm Economic Development and Renewable Fuel Act, Illinois, SB-908; HB-1116

Industrial New Jobs Training Law, IL; Jobs Training Law, IL, SB-1220

Invest in Illinois Act, HB-1479

Native Tribes Development Act, HB-1413

Renewable Energy, Energy Efficiency, and Coal Resources Development Law of 1997, **HB-362**; SB-55

Rural Manufacturing Incentives Program, HB-2107

School Technology Improvement Act, SB-68

Wheat Development Act, HB-1680

Northeastern Illinois Planning Act - See: SPECIAL DISTRICTS

Prairie State 2000 Authority Act technical, HB-969, 2056 technical, SB-203

Promotion Act, Illinois

film industry; Tourism Promotion Fund: deposits from hotel tax & Chi. World's Fair-1992 Authority revenues, SB-723

Grape and Wine Resources Fund, transfers from Tourism Promotion Fund, HB-1678

Southwestern Illinois Development Authority Act - See: SPECIAL DISTRICTS

Technology Advancement and Development Act

technical, SB-1074

Tourism Act, Illinois

Grape & Wine Resources Fund, Tourism Fund transfers, SB-910

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

Educational Labor Relations Act, Illinois See: LABOR RELATIONS Higher Education Student Assistance Act See: HIGHER EDUCATION School Code - See: SCHOOLS ELECTIONS Election Code absentee voting applicant list disclosure; voter assistance restrictions, SB-504 application by mail, SB-231 ballot delivery to applicants, SB-84 domestic violence victims, HB-1329 mail-in ballots, nonpartisan election, SB-96 senior citizen housing premises, HB-2301 written instructions, SB-432 ballots, ballot boxes, poll books judicial retentions, ballot boxes, poll books judicial retentions, ballot shore, poll-ficely political committees registration, abolishes, HB-652, 1175 straight party voting, SB-470, 471 campaign contributions and expenditures amount limits, HB-639, 672, 717; SB-94, 188 Attorney General investigations, SB-91 campaign finance: multiple political committees; contribution limits, HB-232 campaign organization designation; contribution limits, HB-2312 contributions \$550 or more, contribution information reports, HB-2231 contributions over \$1000, no State contracts, SB-1202 contributor occupation & employer into, HB-404, 476, 639, 672, 7279, 2231, SB-93, 1087, 1108	EDUCATION	ELECTIONS—Cont.
Higher Education Student Assistance Act See: HIGHER EDUCATION Public Community College Act - See: HIGHER EDUCATION School Code - See: SCHOOLS ELECTIONS Election Code absente voting applicant list disclosure; voter assistance restrictions, SB-504 application by mail, SB-231 ballot delivery to applicants, SB-84 domestic violence victims, HB-1329 mail-in ballots, nonpartisan election, SB-96 senior citizen housing premises, HB-2301 written instructions, SB-432 ballots, ballot boxes, poll books judicial retentions ballot & notice publications, HB-566 none-of-the-above options, State officials, SB-742 Nov. nonpartisan election, abolishes, HB-652, 1175 straight party voting, SB-470, 471 campaign contributions and expenditures amount limits, HB-639, 672, 717; SB-94, 188 Attorney General investigations, SB-91 campaign finance: multiple political committees; contribution limits, HB-2323 campaign organization designation; contribution limits, HB-2313 civil penalties, HB-639, 672; SB-1107 contributions \$150 or more, contribution sover \$1000, no State contracts, SB-1107 contributions vor \$1000, no State contracts, SB-1202 contributions over \$1000, no State contracts, SB-1202 contribution on the state of state on the state of	Educational Labor Relations Act, Illinois	electronic formats, Constitutional
Public Community College Act - See: HIGHER EDUCATION School Code - See: SCHOOLS ELECTIONS Election Code absentee voting applicant list disclosure; voter assistance restrictions, SB-504 application by mail, SB-231 ballot delivery to applicants, SB-84 domestic violence victims, HB-1329 mail-in ballots, nonpartisan election, SB-96 senior citizen housing premises, HB-2301 written instructions, SB-432 ballots, ballot boxes, poll books judicial retentions, ballot & notice publications, HB-566 none-of-the-above options, State officials, SB-742 Nov. nonpartisan election, abolishes, HB-652, 1175 straight party voting, SB-470, 471 campaign contributions and expenditures amount limits, HB-639, 672, 717; SB-34, 188 Attorney General investigations, SB-91 campaign finance: multiple political committees; contribution limits, HB-2323 campaign organization designation; contribution limits, HB-2313 civil penalties, HB-639, 672; SB-1107 contributions \$150 or more, contributions \$150 or more, contributions \$150 or more, contributions \$150 or more, contribution sp \$150 or more, contribution sp \$150 or more, contributions \$150 or more, contribution in \$150 or more, contributions \$150 or more, contribution in \$150 or more, contributions in State bldgs., bans, HB-292 contributor outpation & employer info, HB-404, 476, 639, 672, 792, 2231; SB-93,	Higher Education Student Assistance Act	examiner personal information,
School Code - See: SCHOOLS ELECTIONS Election Code absente voting applicant list disclosure; voter assistance restrictions, SB-504 application by mail, SB-231 ballot delivery to applicants, SB-84 domestic violence victims, HB-1329 mail-in ballots, nonpartisan election, SB-96 senior citizen housing premises, HB-2301 written instructions, SB-432 ballots, ballot boxes, poll books judicial retentions; ballot & notice publications, HB-566 none-of-the-above options, State officials, SB-742 Nov. nonpartisan election, abolishes, HB-652, 1175 straight party voting, SB-470, 471 campaign contributions and expenditures amount limits, HB-639, 672, 717; SB-94, 188 Attorney General investigations, SB-91 campaign finance: multiple political committees, registration, disclosure, fundraising, expenditures, reports, HB-2323 campaign or gamization designation; contribution limits, HB-2479 cash contribution limits, HB-2313 civil penalties, HB-639, 672; SB-1107 contributions s500 or more, contribution is State bidgs., bans, HB-2221 contributor information reports, thB-2221 contribution is State bidgs., bans, HB-229, contribution sover \$1000, no State contracts, SB-1107 contributions over \$1000, no State contractor contributions, SB-92, 2231; SB-93, 672, 92, 92231; SB-93, 672, 92, 92231; SB-93, 672, 93, 953, 672, 93, 953, 672, 93, 953, 672, 93, 953, 672, 93, 953, 672, 93, 953, 672, 93, 953, 672, 93, 953, 953, 673, 953, 953, 673, 953, 953, 673, 953, 953, 673, 953, 953, 673, 953, 953, 953, 953, 953, 953, 953, 95	Public Community College Act - See: HIGHER EDUCATION	gambling interest political
absentee voting applicant list disclosure; voter assistance restrictions, SB-504 application by mail, SB-231 ballot delivery to applicants, SB-84 domestic violence victims, HB- 1329 mail-in ballots, nonpartisan election, SB-96 senior citizen housing premises, HB-2301 written instructions, SB-432 ballots, ballot boxes, poll books judicial retentions; ballot & notice publications, HB-566 none-of-the-above options, State officials, SB-742 Nov. nonpartisan election, abolishes, HB-652, 1175 straight party voting, SB-470, 471 campaign contributions and expenditures amount limits, HB-639, 672, 717; SB-94, 188 Attorney General investigations, SB-91 campaign finance: multiple political committees; contribution limits, HB-2342 campaign finance: political committees, registration, disclosure, fundraising, expenditures, reports, HB-2323 campaign organization designation; contribution limits, HB-479 cash contribution s150 or more, contribution s5500 or more, report to Board, SB-107 contributions \$150 or more, contribution in State bldgs., bans, HB-692 contributor occupation & employer info, HB-404, 476, 639, 672, 729, 2231; SB-93, Nov. nonpartisan election, abolishes, HB-639, 672, 717; SB-94, 188 Attorney General investigations, SB-91 contributions \$150 or more, contribution information reports, HB-2312 contribution sover \$1000, no State contracts, SB-100? contribution coccupation & employer info, HB-404, 476, 639, 672, 729, 2231; SB-93, Nov. nonpartisan election, abolishes, HB-639, 672, 717; SB-94, 188 Attorney General investigations, SB-91 disclosure compliantes committees, contribution initis, HB-479 cash contribution limits, HB-2313 civil penalties, HB-639, 672; SB- 1107 contributions \$150 or more, contribution seep state entities, political commtatements of organization; dissolution reports; ant. reports; contribution coccupation & employer, HB-2334 reports examiner ID forms, SB-92 State coll Highway Authority, contribution ban, HB-2111 canvassing elected III. Commerce Commission, HB-1161 none-of-the-above options,	ELECTIONS	non-resident contributions; contribution categorizations,
application by mail, SB-231 ballot delivery to applications, SB-84 domestic violence victims, HB-1329 mail-in ballots, nonpartisan election, SB-96 senior citizen housing premises, HB-2301 written instructions, SB-432 ballots, ballot boxes, poll books judicial retentions; ballot & notice publications, HB-566 none-of-the-above options, State officials, SB-742 Nov. nonpartisan election, abolishes, HB-652, 1175 straight party voting, SB-470, 471 campaign contributions and expenditures amount limits, HB-639, 672, 717; SB-94, 188 Attorney General investigations, SB-91 campaign finance: multiple political committees; contribution limits, HB-2342 campaign finance: political committees, registration, disclosure, fundraising, expenditures, reports, HB-2323 campaign organization designation; contribution limits, HB-2313 civil penalties, HB-639, 672, 788-1107 contributions \$150 or more, contribution information reports, HB-2311 contributions over \$1000, no State contracts, SB-1007 contributions over \$1000, no State contracts, SB-1007 contributions over \$1000, no State contracts, SB-1202 contributor occupation & employer info, HB-404, 476, 639, 672, 729, 2231; SB-93,		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
application by mail, SB-231 ballot delivery to applicants, SB-84 domestic violence victims, HB-1329 mail-in ballots, nonpartisan election, SB-96 senior citizen housing premises, HB-2301 written instructions, SB-432 ballots, ballot boxes, poll books judicial retentions; ballot & notice publications, HB-566 none-of-the-above options, State officials, SB-742 Nov. nonpartisan election, abolishes, HB-652, 1175 straight party voting, SB-470, 471 campaign contributions and expenditures amount limits, HB-639, 672, 717; SB-94, 188 Attorney General investigations, SB-91 campaign finance: multiple political committees; contribution limits, HB-2322 campaign finance: multiple political committees; registration, disclosure, fundraising, expenditures, reports, HB-2323 campaign organization designation; contribution limits, HB-479 cash contribution limits, HB-2313 civil penalties, HB-639, 672, SB-1107 contributions \$150 or more, contributions \$150 or more, contributions \$500 or more, report to Board, SB-1107 contributions sover \$1000, no State contracts, SB-1202 contributions over \$1000, no State contracts, SB-1202 contribution occupation & employer info, HB-404, 476, 639, 672, 729, 2231; SB-93,	applicant list disclosure; voter	pol. commbenefiting candidates
domestic violence victims, HB- 1329 mail-in ballots, nonpartisan election, SB-96 senior citizen housing premises, HB-2301 written instructions, SB-432 ballots, ballot boxes, poll books judicial retentions; ballot & notice publications, HB-566 none-of-the-above options, State officials, SB-742 Now. nonpartisan election, abolishes, HB-652, 1175 straight party voting, SB-470, 471 campaign contributions and expenditures amount limits, HB-639, 672, 717; SB-94, 188 Attorney General investigations, SB-91 campaign finance: multiple political committees; contribution limits, HB-2342 campaign finance: political committees; contribution limits, HB-2323 campaign organization designation; contribution limits, HB-479 cash contribution limits, HB-2313 civil penalties, HB-639, 672; SB- 1107 contributions \$150 or more, contributions \$150 or more, contributions \$500 or more, contributions in State bldgs., bans, HB-692 contributions occupation & employer info, HB-2313 civil penalties, HB-639, 672; SB- 1107 contributions \$150 or more, contributions \$150 or more, contributions in State bldgs., bans, HB-692 contributions occupation & employer info, HB-2313 civil penalties, HB-639, 672, SB- 1107 contributions \$150 or more, contributions in State bldgs., bans, HB-692 contribution coccupation & employer info, HB-2313 civil penalties, HB-639, 672, SB- 1107 contributions \$150 or more, contribution shadely and the state officials, SB-742 straight party voting, SB-470, 471 voting assistance written instructions, SB-432 employer info, HB-2313 civil penalties, HB-639, 672, SB- 1107 contributions \$150 or more, contributions \$150 or more, contribution is State bldgs., bans, HB-692 contribution coccupation & employer info, HB-161 none-of-the-above options, State officials, SB-742 straight party voting, SB-470, 471 voting assistance written instructions, SB-432 election judges mail-in ballots, delivery, SB-96 number of judges at elections; residency; vacancies, HB-1151 elected Ill. Commerce Commission, HB-1161 none-of-the-above options, State of		
mail-in ballots, nonpartisan election, SB-96 senior citizen housing premises, HB-2301 written instructions, SB-432 ballots, ballot boxes, poll books judicial retentions; ballot & notice publications, HB-566 none-of-the-above options, State officials, SB-742 Nov. nonpartisan election, abolishes, HB-652, 1175 straight party voting, SB-470, 471 campaign contributions and expenditures amount limits, HB-639, 672, 717; SB-94, 188 Attorney General investigations, SB-91 campaign finance: multiple political committees; contribution limits, HB-2342 campaign finance: political commissing, expenditures, registration, disclosure, fundraising, expenditures, registration, disclosure, fundraising, expenditures, reports, HB-2323 campaign organization designation; contribution limits, HB-2313 civil penalties, HB-639, 672; SB-1107 contributions \$150 or more, contributions in State bldgs., bans, HB-692 contributor occupation & employer info, HB-729 the Associated provided and the provided provided and the provided p	domestic violence victims, HB-	organization; dissolution
written instructions, SB-432 ballots, ballot boxes, poll books judicial retentions; ballot & notice publications, HB-566 none-of-the-above options, State officials, SB-742 Nov. nonpartisan election, abolishes, HB-652, 1175 straight party voting, SB-470, 471 campaign contributions and expenditures amount limits, HB-639, 672, 717; SB-94, 188 Attorney General investigations, SB-91 campaign finance: multiple political committees; contribution limits, HB-2342 campaign finance: political committees, registration, disclosure, fundraising, expenditures, reports, HB-2323 campaign organization designation; contribution limits, HB-479 cash contribution s\$150 or more, contributions \$150 or more, contributions \$500 or more, contributions \$500 or more, contributions sover \$1000, no State contractor contributions, bans, SB-187, 885 State Toll Highway Authority, contribution ban, HB-2111 canvassing elected III. Commerce Commission, HB-1161 none-of-the-above options, State officials, SB-742 straight party voting, SB-470, 471 voting assistance written instructions, BB-432 election judges mail-in ballots, delivery, SB-96 number of judges at elections; residency; vacancies, HB-1159 nominations Attorney General investigations, SB-91 disclosure compliance statements, HB-1515 elected III. Commerce Commission, HB-1161 nominations Attorney General investigations, SB-91 disclosure compliance statements, HB-1515 elected III. Commerce Commission, HB-1161 nominations	mail-in ballots, nonpartisan	contributor employment info,
ballots, ballot boxes, poll books judicial retentions; ballot & notice publications, HB-566 none-of-the-above options, State officials, SB-742 Nov. nonpartisan election, abolishes, HB-652, 1175 straight party voting, SB-470, 471 campaign contributions and expenditures amount limits, HB-639, 672, 717; SB-94, 188 Attorney General investigations, SB-91 campaign finance: multiple political committees; contribution limits, HB-2342 campaign organization designation; contribution limits, HB-2323 campaign organization designation; contribution limits, HB-479 cash contribution limits, HB-2313 civil penalties, HB-639, 672; SB-1107 contributions \$150 or more, contributor information reports, HB-2231 contributions \$150 or more, contributions in State bldgs., bans, HB-692 contributions over \$1000, no State contracts, SB-1202 contributor occupation & employer, HB-2334 reports examinations, political comm. notification, HB-187, 639 reports examiner ID forms, SB-92 SBE electronic reports, HB-2231 State contractor contributions, bans, SB-187, 885 State Toll Highway Authority, contribution ban, HB-2111 canvassing elected III. Commerce Commission, HB-1161 none-of-the-above options, State officials, SB-742 straight party voting, SB-470, 471 voting assistance written instructions, SB-432 election judges mail-in ballots, delivery, SB-96 number of judges at elections; residency; vacancies, HB-1159 nominations Attorney General investigations, SB-91 disclosure compliance statements, HB-1515 elected III. Commerce Commission, HB-1161 nomination vacancies, SB-89, 540 Nov. nonpartisan election,	senior citizen housing premises, HB-2301	cash contribution limits;
judicial retentions; ballot & notice publications, HB-566 none-of-the-above options, State officials, SB-742 Nov. nonpartisan election, abolishes, HB-652, 1175 straight party voting, SB-470, 471 campaign contributions and expenditures amount limits, HB-639, 672, 717; SB-94, 188 Attorney General investigations, SB-91 campaign finance: multiple political committees; contribution limits, HB-2342 campaign finance: political committees; registration, disclosure, fundraising, expenditures, reports, HB-2323 campaign organization designation; contribution limits, HB-479 cash contribution limits, HB-2313 civil penalties, HB-639, 672; SB-1107 contributions \$150 or more, contributions in State bldgs., bans, HB-692 contributor occupation & employer info, HB-404, 476, 639, 672, 729, 2231; SB-93,	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
publications, HB-566 none-of-the-above options, State officials, SB-742 Nov. nonpartisan election, abolishes, HB-652, 1175 straight party voting, SB-470, 471 campaign contributions and expenditures amount limits, HB-639, 672, 717; SB-94, 188 Attorney General investigations, SB-91 campaign finance: multiple political committees; contribution limits, HB-2342 campaign organization designation; contribution limits, HB-2323 campaign organization designation; contribution limits, HB-2313 civil penalties, HB-639, 672; SB-1107 contributions \$150 or more, contributions in State bldgs., bans, HB-692 contributor occupation & employer info, HB-404, 476, 639, 672, 729, 2231; SB-93,		
Nov. nonpartisan election, abolishes, HB-652, 1175 straight party voting, SB-470, 471 campaign contributions and expenditures amount limits, HB-639, 672, 717; SB-94, 188 Attorney General investigations, SB-91 campaign finance: multiple political committees; contribution limits, HB-2342 campaign finance: political committees, registration, disclosure, fundraising, expenditures, reports, HB-2323 campaign organization designation; contribution limits, HB-2313 civil penalties, HB-639, 672; SB-1107 contributions \$150 or more, contributions \$150 or more, contributions \$500 or more, report to Board, SB-1107 contributions \$500 or more, report to Board, SB-1107 contributions over \$1000, no State contracts, SB-1202 contributor occupation & employer info, HB-404, 476, 639, 672, 729, 2231; SB-93,	none-of-the-above options, State	comm. notification, HB-187,
abolishes, HB-652, 1175 straight party voting, SB-470, 471 campaign contributions and expenditures amount limits, HB-639, 672, 717; SB-94, 188 Attorney General investigations, SB-91 campaign finance: multiple political committees; contribution limits, HB-2342 campaign finance: political committees, registration, disclosure, fundraising, expenditures, reports, HB-2323 campaign organization designation; contribution limits, HB-2313 civil penalties, HB-639, 672; SB-1107 contributions \$150 or more, contributions \$150 or more, contributions \$500 or more, report to Board, SB-1107 contributions \$500 or more, report to Board, SB-1107 contributions \$500 or more, report to Board, SB-1107 contributions \$150 or more, contributions over \$1000, no State contracts, SB-1202 contributor occupation & employer info, HB-404, 476, 639, 672, 729, 2231; SB-93,	•	- · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
campaign contributions and expenditures amount limits, HB-639, 672, 717; SB-94, 188 Attorney General investigations, SB-91 campaign finance: multiple political committees; contribution limits, HB-2342 campaign finance: political committees, registration, disclosure, fundraising, expenditures, reports, HB-2323 campaign organization designation; contribution limits, HB-479 cash contribution limits, HB-2313 civil penalties, HB-639, 672; SB-1107 contributions \$150 or more, contributions \$500 or more, report to Board, SB-1107 contributions \$150 or more, contributions in State bldgs., bans, HB-692 contribution Sampley at lections and making returns none-of-the-above options, State officials, SB-742 straight party voting, SB-470, 471 voting assistance written instructions, SB-470, 471 voting assistance written instructions, SB-432 elected III. Commerce Commission, HB-1161 none-of-the-above options, State officials, SB-742 straight party voting, SB-470, 471 voting assistance written instructions, SB-470, 471 voting assistance written instructions, SB-432 election judges mail-in ballots, delivery, SB-96 number of judges at elections; residency; vacancies, HB-1159 nominations Attorney General investigations, SB-91 disclosure compliance statements, HB-1515 elected III. Commerce Commission, HB-2161 none-of-the-above options, State officials, SB-742 straight party voting, SB-470, 471 voting assistance written instructions, SB-432 election judges mail-in ballots, delivery, SB-96 number of judges at elections; residency; vacancies, HB-1159 nominations Attorney General investigation, SB-91 disclosure compliance that officials, SB-742 straight party voting, SB-470, 471 voting assi	abolishes, HB-652 , 1175	
expenditures amount limits, HB-639, 672, 717; SB-94, 188 Attorney General investigations, SB-91 campaign finance: multiple political committees; contribution limits, HB-2342 campaign finance: political committees, registration, disclosure, fundraising, expenditures, reports, HB-2323 campaign organization designation; contribution limits, HB-479 cash contribution limits, HB-2313 civil penalties, HB-639, 672; SB- 1107 contributions \$150 or more, contributions \$150 or more, contributions \$500 or more, report to Board, SB-1107 contributions \$500 or more, report to Board, SB-1107 contributions \$500 or more, report to Board, SB-1107 contributions over \$1000, no State contracts, SB-1202 contributor occupation & employer info, HB-404, 476, 639, 672, 729, 2231; SB-93,		· ·
amount limits, HB-639, 672, 717; SB-94, 188 Attorney General investigations, SB-91 campaign finance: multiple political committees; contribution limits, HB-2342 campaign finance: political committees, registration, disclosure, fundraising, expenditures, reports, HB-2323 campaign organization designation; contribution limits, HB-2313 civil penalties, HB-639, 672; SB-1107 contributions \$150 or more, contribution information reports, HB-2231 contributions \$500 or more, report to Board, SB-1107 contributions in State bldgs., bans, HB-692 contributions over \$1000, no State contracts, SB-1202 contributor occupation & employer info, HB-404, 476, 639, 672, 729, 2231; SB-93,	expenditures	
Commission, HB-1161 campaign finance: multiple political committees; contribution limits, HB-2342 campaign finance: political committees, registration, disclosure, fundraising, expenditures, reports, HB-2323 campaign organization designation; contribution limits, HB-479 cash contribution limits, HB-2313 civil penalties, HB-639, 672; SB- 1107 contributions \$150 or more, contribution information reports, HB-2231 contributions \$500 or more, report to Board, SB-1107 contributions in State bldgs., bans, HB-692 contributions over \$1000, no State contracts, SB-1202 contributor occupation & employer info, HB-404, 476, 639, 672, 729, 2231; SB-93,		canvassing
political committees; contribution limits, HB-2342 campaign finance: political committees, registration, disclosure, fundraising, expenditures, reports, HB-2323 campaign organization designation; contribution limits, HB-479 cash contribution limits, HB-2313 civil penalties, HB-639, 672; SB-1107 contributions \$150 or more, contributions \$150 or more, contributions \$500 or more, report to Board, SB-1107 contributions in State bldgs., bans, HB-692 contributor occupation & employer info, HB-404, 476, 639, 672, 729, 2231; SB-93,	SB-91	Commission, HB-1161
campaign finance: political committees, registration, disclosure, fundraising, expenditures, reports, HB-2323 campaign organization designation; contribution limits, HB-479 cash contribution limits, HB-2313 civil penalties, HB-639, 672; SB-1107 contributions \$150 or more, contribution information reports, HB-2231 contributions \$500 or more, report to Board, SB-1107 contributions in State bldgs., bans, HB-692 contributions over \$1000, no State contracts, SB-1202 contributor occupation & employer info, HB-404, 476, 639, 672, 729, 2231; SB-93,	political committees;	officials, SB-742
committees, registration, disclosure, fundraising, expenditures, reports, HB-2323 campaign organization designation; contribution limits, HB-479 cash contribution limits, HB-2313 civil penalties, HB-639, 672; SB-1107 contribution \$150 or more, contribution s \$150 or more, contributions \$500 or more, report to Board, SB-1107 contributions in State bldgs., bans, HB-692 contributions over \$1000, no State contracts, SB-1202 contributor occupation & employer info, HB-404, 476, 639, 672, 729, 2231; SB-93,		
expenditures, reports, HB-2323 campaign organization designation; contribution limits, HB-479 cash contribution limits, HB-2313 civil penalties, HB-639, 672; SB- 1107 contributions \$150 or more, contributor information reports, HB-2231 contributions \$500 or more, report to Board, SB-1107 contributions in State bldgs., bans, HB-692 contributions over \$1000, no State contracts, SB-1202 contributor occupation & employer info, HB-404, 476, 639, 672, 729, 2231; SB-93,	committees, registration,	returns
designation; contribution limits, HB-479 cash contribution limits, HB-2313 civil penalties, HB-639, 672; SB- 1107 contributions \$150 or more, contributions \$150 or more, contributions \$500 or more, report to Board, SB-1107 contributions in State bldgs., bans, HB-692 contributions over \$1000, no State contracts, SB-1202 contributor occupation & employer info, HB-404, 476, 639, 672, 729, 2231; SB-93, straight party voting, SB-470, 471 voting assistance written instructions, SB-432 election judges mail-in ballots, delivery, SB-96 number of judges at elections; residency; vacancies, HB-1159 nominations Attorney General investigations, SB-91 disclosure compliance statements, HB-1515 elected Ill. Commerce Commission, HB-1161. nomination vacancies, SB-89, 540 Nov. nonpartisan election,	expenditures, reports, HB-2323	
cash contribution limits, HB-2313 civil penalties, HB-639, 672; SB- 1107 contributions \$150 or more, contributor information reports, HB-2231 contributions \$500 or more, report to Board, SB-1107 contributions in State bldgs., bans, HB-692 contributions over \$1000, no State contracts, SB-1202 contributor occupation & employer info, HB-404, 476, 639, 672, 729, 2231; SB-93, instructions, SB-432 election judges mail-in ballots, delivery, SB-96 number of judges at elections; residency; vacancies, HB-1159 nominations Attorney General investigations, SB-91 disclosure compliance statements, HB-1515 elected III. Commerce Commission, HB-1161. nomination vacancies, SB-89, 540 Nov. nonpartisan election,	designation; contribution limits,	
civil penalties, HB-639, 672; SB- 1107 contributions \$150 or more, contributor information reports, HB-2231 contributions \$500 or more, report to Board, SB-1107 contributions in State bldgs., bans, HB-692 contributions over \$1000, no State contracts, SB-1202 contributor occupation & employer info, HB-404, 476, 639, 672, 729, 2231; SB-93,		
contributions \$150 or more, contributor information reports, HB-2231 contributions \$500 or more, report to Board, SB-1107 contributions in State bldgs., bans, HB-692 contributions over \$1000, no State contracts, SB-1202 contributor occupation & employer info, HB-404, 476, 639, 672, 729, 2231; SB-93, mail-in ballots, delivery, SB-96 number of judges at elections; residency; vacancies, HB-1159 nominations Attorney General investigations, SB-91 disclosure compliance statements, HB-1515 elected Ill. Commerce Commission, HB-1161. nomination vacancies, SB-89, 540 Nov. nonpartisan election,	civil penalties, HB-639, 672; SB-	
contributor information reports, HB-2231 contributions \$500 or more, report to Board, SB-1107 contributions in State bldgs., bans, HB-692 contributions over \$1000, no State contracts, SB-1202 contributor occupation & employer info, HB-404, 476, 639, 672, 729, 2231; SB-93, residency; vacancies, HB-1159 nominations Attorney General investigations, SB-91 disclosure compliance statements, HB-1515 elected Ill. Commerce Commission, HB-1161 nomination vacancies, SB-89, 540 Nov. nonpartisan election,	1107	
contributions \$500 or more, report to Board, SB-1107 contributions in State bldgs., bans, HB-692 contributions over \$1000, no State contracts, SB-1202 contributor occupation & employer info, HB-404, 476, 639, 672, 729, 2231; SB-93, Ionimators Attorney General investigations, SB-91 disclosure compliance statements, HB-1515 elected III. Commerce Commission, HB-1161. nomination vacancies, SB-89, 540 Nov. nonpartisan election,	contributor information reports,	residency; vacancies, HB-1159
contributions in State bldgs., bans, HB-692 contributions over \$1000, no State contracts, SB-1202 contributor occupation & employer info, HB-404, 476, 639, 672, 729, 2231; SB-93, disclosure compliance statements, HB-1515 elected III. Commerce Commission, HB-1161 nomination vacancies, SB-89, 540 Nov. nonpartisan election,	to Board, SB-1107	Attorney General investigations,
contributions over \$1000, no State contracts, SB-1202 elected III. Commerce Commission, HB-1161. employer info, HB-404, 476, 639, 672, 729, 2231; SB-93, Nov. nonpartisan election,		disclosure compliance statements,
contributor occupation & Commission, HB-1101. employer info, HB-404, 476, nomination vacancies, SB-89, 540 639, 672, 729, 2231; SB-93, Nov. nonpartisan election,	contributions over \$1000, no State	elected Ill. Commerce
639, 672, 729 , 2231; SB-93, Nov. nonpartisan election,	contributor occupation &	
	639, 672, 729 , 2231; SB-93,	Nov. nonpartisan election,

ELECTIONS—Cont. **ELECTIONS—Cont.** party affiliation declaration, HBtechnical, SB-181, 765, 766, 886, 1106 124, 556 time of holding elections petition conformity, certification, elected III. Commerce SB-433 Commission, HB-1161 petition signatures, SB-173 nonpartisan election electees, ward committeemen, objection terms of office, SB-200 hearings, HB-566 nonpartisan Nov., abolishes; notice transfers to consolidated, Apr., Nov. nonpartisan election **HB-652**, 1175; SB-200 abolishes, HB-652, 1175 primaries - see above precincts unconstitutional laws, revises & Nov. nonpartisan election, repeals, HB-1393 abolishes, HB-652, 1175 voters' pamphlet, new Article; SBE primaries produce, candidates' portraits and stands on public questions, HB-2051 general, date, HB-426, 509, 1175, 1775; SB-40, 78, 144, 1000 voting machines, voting systems, party affiliation declaration, HBprecinct tabulation optical scan 124, 556 capability prohibitions and penalties electronic ballot forms, HB-644 altered picture campaign none-of-the-above options, State materials, SB-129 officials, SB-742 campaign signs, private property, Nov. nonpartisan election, SB-655 abolishes, HB-652, 1175 public policy questions straight party voting, SB-470, 471 Governor/legislative advisory **NEW ACTS** referenda, SB-741 Address Confidentiality for Victims of Ill. State Toll Highway Authority Domestic Violence Act, HB-1329 abolishment, SB-644 Advisory Referenda Act, Ill., SB-741 legalized gambling expansion, HB-Appellate and Circuit Courts 386, 640; SB-211, 326 Redistricting Act, HB-85 notarized revocation of petition Appellate Court Redistricting Act, SBsignatures, SB-1210 petition signature requirements, Campaign Finance Oversight SB-173 Commission Act, SB-745 school district boundary changes, Campaign Finance Reform Law of HB-574 1997, **HB**-10 standardization, local gov't. Campaign Sign Regulation Act, SBreferenda, SB-373 655 registration Circuit Courts Redistricting Act, SBcomputer-based voter registration files, SB-541 Clean Election Act, HB-75, 866 National Voter Registration Act Election Code, HB-900, 901, 902 of 1993, implementation, SB-Gambling Referendum Act, HB-640; 313 SB-211, 326 Nov. nonpartisan election Gambling Right to Vote Act, HB-386 abolishes, HB-652, 1175 persons released from prison or Public Election Fund Act, SB-1204 probation, names to election Voting by Minors Act, HB-1145 commissioners, HB-821 EMERGENCY SERVICES AND precinct registration deadlines. PERSONNEL HB-566 Emergency Management Agency Act - See: resignations and vacancies EXECUTIVE BRANCH OF STATE convictions for offenses GOVERNMENT disqualifying from office, SB-Emergency Medical Services (EMS) 1225 Systems Act - See: HEALTH county offices, SB-617 FACILITIES REGULATION State Senator / Representative-Emergency Telephone System Act - See: elect, HB-1632 LOCAL GOVERNMENT technical, HB-178, 900, 901, 902, 1070, 1071, 1073, 1763, 1764, 1765, 1769, 1771, 1774, 2021, 2128, 2234, **NEW ACTS** Access to Emergency Services Act, 2342, 2343 HB-390, 643

EMERGENCY SERVICES AND PERSONNEL—Cont.

Water Rescue Act, SB-315

EMPLOYMENT

Advertisement for Strike Workers Act Advertisement for and Employment of Strike Workers Act, title; bans permanent replacement hires, HB-2100; SB-1060

Burial Rights Act

unconstitutional laws, revises & repeals, HB-1393

Child Labor Law

park district employment; hours; SB-476

technical, SB-206, 630

family-friendly workplace initiatives, HB-405

Guaranteed Job Opportunity Act, Illinois administration

Dpt. Commerce & Community Affairs (now Dpt. Labor), HB-1435

Dpt. Human Services (now Dpt. Labor), HB-1437

Law Enforcement Officers, Civil Defense Workers, Civil Air Patrol Members, Paramedics, Firemen, Chaplains, and State Employees Compensation Act burial benefits, HB-1136, 1385 killed in line of duty, HB-1136, 1485, 2310; SB-1190, 1192

Medical Examination of Employees Act administration and enforcement, Dept. of Labor, HB-1869

Minimum Wage Law

compensatory time off, HB-1264; SB-716

services deemed employment, SB-658 technical, HB-936

youth training wages, HB-633

NEW ACTS

Apprentice Equity Act, Illinois, HB-1292

Assisted Living Act, SB-328

Business Use Incentives for Large-Scale Development Act, SB-938

Commission on the Status of Women, SB-627, 773, HB-1277, 1691

Community Workforce Employment Council Act, SB-487

Downstate Fire Department Promotion Act, HB-809

Drug-Free Workplace Program Act, HB-2034

Econ. Dev. Income Tax Credit Board Act, HB-1339

Economic Dev. for a Growing Economy Tax Credit Act, HB-1627

EMPLOYMENT—Cont.

Economic Development and Job Development Act, SB-631

Education, Job Training, Placement, Retention and Re-Employment, HB-2081

Employee Leasing Company Act, HB-223; SB-417

Employment Training Act, HB-612 Equal Opportunity Act of 1997, Illinois, SB-228

Family and Medical Leave Act, Ill., HB-1703

Flex-time Rights Act, HB-1704

Industrial New Jobs Training Law and the Ill. Jobs Training Law, SB-1220

Jobs Training Program Act, Ill. SB-1080

Labor and Commerce Act, HB-830 Labor Equity Act, Ill., SB-1060; HB-2100

Medical Visit and Educational Conference Leave Act, HB-180

New Hire Reporting Act, HB-1337; SB-1024

Part-Time Employee Wage Supplement Act, HB-1195

Public Safety Employee Benefit Act, HB-1347

Re-employment Support Program Act, HB-1088

Second Lowest Bidders' Protection Act, HB-2085

Structural Work Applicability Act, SB-76

Welfare to Work Act, SB-830

Work-Focused Training Program, HB-1666, 2078

Worker Benefit Security Act, HB-1474 Workforce Commission Act, HB-2079

Workplace Safety and Alcohol and Drug Abuse Prevention Committee Act, HB-1475

Workplace Safety Committee Act, SB-1025; HB-2083

Youthbuild Act, Illinois, HB-918

New Hire Reporting Act

child support collections, transfers from DPA to Attorney General, HB-2336, 2359

Personnel Code - See: OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES

Personnel Record Review Act

services deemed employment, SB-658

Prevailing Wage Act

public body project labor agreements, HB-1843

public works projects; utility contracts; training benefits, HB-724; SB-1026 services deemed employment, SB-658

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

EMPLOTIMENT—Cont.	EMPLOYMENT—Cont.
technical, HB-934, 1659	hearings
Public Employment Office Act	presiding officer, administrative
Procurement Code, Illinois, creates,	law judge, HB-588
HB-497, 1481, 1633, 2325	labor disputes
State job listings, HB-1429	unemployment due to work
Public Labor Relations Act, Illinois - See: LABOR RELATIONS	stoppage during labor dispute, HB-1571, SB-229
Public Safety Employee Benefits Act	rates
coverage	employers contribution, HB-311;
application, retroactive, HB-2436	SB-714
School Visitation Rights Act	fund building, HB-311; SB-714
School and Health Care Provider	reporting: unemployed persons,
Visitation Rights Act, title; employee	employer contribution rates; debt
child health care leave, HB-180	forgiveness; employer status; SB-854
State employees - See: OFFICERS AND	services deemed employment, SB-658
EMPLOYEES	technical, HB-933, 937, 1803
Toxic Substances Disclosure to Employees	technical, SB-75, 352, 353, 354, 629
Act	wages
services deemed employment, SB-658	statewide weekly benefits;
Unemployment Insurance Act	maximum remuneration amts.,
benefits, waiver or transfer	HB-310; SB-554
child support collections, transfers	year 2000; average wkly. wage;
from DPA to Attorney General,	employer determination;
HB-2336	unemployed person reports;
food stamps overissuance,	employer contribution rates;
deduction & withholding, HB-	НВ-932
614, 1337; SB-806	wages, formula; base period; weekly
Directory of New Hires, Illinois, Dpt.	benefit amount; prior average weekly
Employment Security establish, HB-	wage; additional benefits;
614, 1337	ineligibility: voluntary leave, loss of child care, instructional, HB-1820
disqualifications	Wage Payment and Collection Act, Illinois
locked out employees, HB-148,	currency, prohibits as form of payment
1165	HB-2269
eligibility	employee child support obligations,
non-academic time periods, HB-	cash wages, HB-963
555	services deemed employment, SB-658
school crossing guards, SB-434	State wages, electronic funds transfers,
temporary help firm employment,	SB-522
HB-1153	technical, SB-205, 633
employee information	withholding, employee debt owed to
disclosure to: Ill. Student	municipality, HB-1916
Assistance Commission, HB-	Workers' Compensation Act
924; SB-763	benefits fraud, HB-634, 1167; SB-585
disclosure to: IMRF, SB-717, 833	
disclosure to: local gov't	Chi. firefighter coverage; limits; fees; records; disclosure; liability;
industrial & commercial	penalties; compensation; claims;
development, HB-1911; SB-976	obligations, SB-1065
disclosure: paternity, child	collective bargaining
support, etc., HB-614	agreements, validity, SB-586
taxpayer debts to State, SB-785	compensation
employment exclusions	average weekly wage,
car hikers, HB-280	computation, SB-583
deposition-taking, SB-832	denjal, injury due to alcohol or
services for photographers, SB-27	drugs, SB-584
students employed at camps, SB-	Industrial Comm. agreed charges
62	& payment levels; no collections
findings and determinations	from employees, HB-228 ; SB-73
claimant misstatements.	subsequent awards, deduction for
reconsidered determinations,	previous partial disability, SB-
SB-683	719

EMPLOYMENT—Cont. ENERGY—Cont. contributions & reductions of Energy Efficiency Trust Fund, deposits payments, HB-33 & uses, SB-1227 technical, HB-2427 coverage, other States; application, employer & employee, SB-581 ENTERPRISE ZONES employer payments, rates; Industrial Enterprise Zone Act, Illinois - See: ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT/ Operations Fund, HB-228 Industrial Commission TECHNOLOGY DEVELOPMENT audits on behalf of employers, HB-TIF (Tax Increment Allocation 816 Redevelopment Act) - See: MUNICIPALITIES compensation agreed charges & payment levels; no collections ENVIRONMENTAL SAFETY from employees, HB-228 Environmental Facilities Financing Act, informal hearing panels, SB-582 Illinois - See: FINANCE Second Injury Fund, employer Environmental Protection Act penalties, HB-817 air pollution services deemed employment, SB-658 landscape waste burning, PCB State Compensation Insurance Fund, rules, HB-470; SB-59, 1103 independent public corp., liability municipal waste incinerators, SBins., HB-1818; SB-1065 652 technical, HB-932, 935 permit fee payments; renewal technical, SB-74 exceptions; acid rain; withdrawal reimbursements: SB-819 domestic or foreign corporation toxic air contaminant emission fee. officers, w/d as individuals, HB-HB-2166 225 Brownfields Redevelopment Grant Workers' Occupational Diseases Act Program, SB-939 benefits fraud, HB-634, 1167; SB-585 Brownfields Rehabilitation and contributions & reductions of Redevelopment Program, new Title, payments, HB-33 HB-1817; SB-939 employer payments, rates; Industrial definitions Operations Fund, HB-228 landscape waste, HB-262 limits; fees; records; disclosure; pollution control facility, HB-757 liability; penalties; compensation; special waste, HB-1122 claims; obligations; SB-1065 EPA-Environmental Protection Agency services deemed employment, SB-658 third party appeals, SB-814 State Compensation Insurance Fund. Will County airport development independent public corp., liability study, HB-330 ins., HB-1818; SB-1065 erosion, sediment, and stormwater ENERGY control program, new Article, HB-Coal and Energy Development Bond Act -2072 See: FINANCE land pollution and refuse disposal Energy Assistance Act - See: PUBLIC AID construction debris disposal. HB-1736; SB-968 Energy Conservation and Coal Development Act -- See: FUELS construction/demolition debris disposal requirements, HB-257; Energy Policy and Planning Act residential property energy fact sheets, flooding risks to sanitary landfills DNR distribute to mortgage lenders, & waste disposal sites, SB-54 HB-1297, 1423 flourescent lights; universal waste, **NEW ACTS** HB-2164 Energy Education and Marketing Act, hazardous waste liability HB-998 settlements, SB-695 Public University Energy Conservation landfill owner disclosure, HB-1420 Act. SB-529 landscape waste, alternative daily Renewable Energy, Energy Efficiency, cover, HB-1411 and Coal Resources Development local transfer station fees, HB-Law of 1997, HB-362; SB-55 1106 Renewable Energy, Energy Efficiency, and

recycling center, construction &

demolition debris, HB-1887

Coal Resources Development Law of

1997

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

Waste Mgmnt. Fund, limits use, HB-260 special waste, industrial process & pollution control wastes, HB-1122, **2164** Uniform State Hazardous Materials Transportation Registration and Permit Program, implementation, SB-378 landscape waste burning, PCB rules, HB-470; SB-59, 1103 Christmas trees, HB-262 landfill, alternative daily cover, HB-1411 penalties community service, construction debris disposal, HB-1736; SBcriminal disposal of waste; asbestos emission violations, HB-1322, 2164 landscape waste burning, HB-470; SB-59 special waste, industrial process & pollution control wastes, HB-1122 permits aquifers, bans local siting approval of facilities over, HB-726; SB-348 construction/demolition debris disposal, HB-257, 1736; SB-968 EPA decisions, 3rd party appeals, SB-814 flood plain boundaries, siting, SB-54 hazardous waste local siting, all municipalities w/in 5 miles, HB-1541 host agreements prior to local siting approval, SB-475 local siting, notice to municipality, HB-1002; SB-140 new poll. control facilities, subsequent owners, HB-767; SB-299 Pollution Control Board review of EPA decisions, HB-102 recycling center, construction & demolition debris, HB-1887 third party appeals, HB-1002 petroleum underground storage tanks petroleum contaminated materials. not poll. control facility; documentation; costs recovery, HB-757

ENVIRONMENTAL SAFETY—Cont.

solid waste, permanent disposal, additional local gov't. charges,

solid waste: local gov't. fees, taxes,

surcharges, limits use; Solid

ENVIRONMENTAL SAFETY—Cont. Underground Storage Fund uses, HB-2188; SB-856 Pollution Control Board EPA decisions, PCB review, HBex parte communications, SB-791 landscape waste burning rules, HB-470; SB-59, 1103 rules, economic impact studies, SB-778 site remediation program proportionate share liability, rules, SB-248 regulations Clean Air Act Amendments of 1990, fast-track rulemaking, extends, HB-1386 PCB rules, economic impact study, SB-778 site remediation program proportionate share liability, PCB rules, SB-348 remediation costs, used for environmental remediation tax credit, SB-939 technical, HB-256, 257, 258, 259, 1016, 1023, 1054, 1055, 1398, 1792, 1793, 1794, 1795, 1796, 1885, 1886, **1887**, **2214**, 2415, 2416, 2417 technical, SB-54, 57, 58, 348, 651, 653, 1049, 1241, 1242 used tires user fees, increases, SB-675 water pollution control Public Water Supply Loan Program, SB-815 Groundwater Protection Act, Illinois technical, HB-261, 2418 Interstate Ozone Transport Oversight Act ozone attainment, State

Implementation Plan review by G.A., HB-1230

> ozone nonattainment, Sen/House hearings; EPA outreach meetings; EPA/DCCA/DNR joint report; implementation plan, HB-1230

Litter Control Act definitions, HB-288

NEW ACTS

Drycleaner Environmental Response Trust Fund Act, HB-1271, 2164 Energy Education and Marketing Act, HB-998 Environmental Justice Act, HB-518 Farm Economic Development and Renewable Fuel Act, Illinois, SB-908 Radon Industry Licensing Act,

HB-1229 Pesticide Act, Illinois

ENVIRONMENTAL SAFETY—Cont. ESTATES --- Cont. agrichemical facilities, registration fees guardian ad litem fees, exempts & payments, Agrichemical Incident provider agencies, HB-1508 Response Trust Fund, SB-305 guardian nominate powers; local regulation, HB-701 qualifications; residency, registration, permit, license fees: HB-306 graduated increases; dealer lawsuits, guardian limitations, registration & certification; tax HB-1779 delinquency registration suspension, nonresident guardians, HB-1619 HB-602 qualifications; residency, HB-306 Pollution Prevention Act, Illinois standby guardians; short-term technical, HB-260 guardians, HB-2367 Response Action Contractor temporary guardians; ward Indemnification Act placements: decision-making transfer of moneys, Brownfields authority standards. HB-1252 Redevelopment Fund, SB-939 letters of administration Solid Waste Disposal District Act - See: nonresident administrators. SPECIAL DISTRICTS representatives, HB-1619 Solid Waste Management Act, Illinois preference order, HB-306 municipal recycling & waste reduction qualifications; residency, HB-306 market development grants, HB-94 minors State buildings, aluminum can custody orders, motions to vacate recycling, HB-1442; SB-214 due to false child abuse reports, used glass products study, DCCA, HB-HB-431 guardian nominate powers; Solid Waste Planning and Recycling Act qualifications; residency, county recycling programs, municipal HB-306 waste generation & recycling rate, lawsuits, guardian limitations, HB-664; SB-545 HB-1779 Measurement and Reporting Standards nonresident guardians, HB-1619 Task Force, SB-545, 572 resignation/removal of representative municipal waste, recycling rate, SBnonresidents, HB-306, 1619 573 small estates, \$10,000, SB-361 reporting; definitions, SB-545 technical, HB-1124 technical, SB-60 technical, SB-361 waste management plans wills, alteration or destruction after quantity based user fees, HB-469 death of testator, HB-1585 **ESTATES** Uniform Anatomical Gift Act Health Care Surrogate Act recipient determination, HB-2421 available, responding with regard to ETHICS AND ACCOUNTABILITY choice among treatment matters, Governmental Ethics Act, Illinois SB-317 economic disclosure statement decisions, lawful without resort to examinations, examiner personal courts, HB-1066 information & notice to subject of exceptions; decision-making statement, HB-187 procedures, HB-725 economic interest statements surrogates: patient's domestic partner, donor info; assets; statement form; HB-1143 filing; SB-1198 Power of Attorney Act examinations, examiner personal durable powers of attorney info & ntoice to subject of reliance on agency, HB-1564 statement, HB-187 powers of attorney for health care G.A. fund-raiser events during Session, anatomical gift specific HB-639 authorization., HB-2461 legislative newsletters preceding Probate Act of 1975 elections, HB-717; SB-188 descent and distribution legislator gifts, HB-1627

lobbying restrictions: former

employees HB-2324, 2334

legislators, staff, State officers &

after age 18, HB-1186

guardians for disabled adults

no inheritance, persons adopted

ETHICS AND ACCOUNTABILITY—Cont.

meal expenses, limits; former State employee business dealings, use of confidential info; HB-292

officials: no honorarium, no gifts from lobbyists, HB-1074

State Employee Gift Ban Act, HB-2324 technical, HB-4, 1074, 1075, 2340

technical, SB-932, 1011

Lobbyist Registration Act - See: LEGISLATURE

NEW ACTS

Governmental Ethics Act, Ill., HB-1770

Human Cloning Act, SB-1243 Human Cloning Prohibition Act, HB-1829, 2235; SB-1230

Public Election Fund Act, SB-1204 Reduction in Government Spending Act, HB-5

State Emp. Gift Ban Act, HB-2324 State Employee Gift Ban and Ethics Act, SB-1198

State Gift Ban Act, HB-76, 1627, 2341 State Government Accountability Act, **HB-6**

Right of Conscience Act - See: CIVIL **IMMUNITIES**

Sexual Exploitation in Psychotherapy Act -See: CIVIL LIABILITIES

EXECUTIVE BRANCH OF STATE GOVERNMENT

Bureau of the Budget

State Board of Education budget request, HB-377

Zero-Based Budget Act, HB-499

Capital Development Board

Asbestos Abatement Authority Act -See: PUBLIC SAFETY

correctional facilities construction apprentice/training level positions, 10%, HB-1540

school construction

grant index, HB-18, 956; SB-888 projects priority standards, HB-449, 487; SB-68

sch. construction & debt service grants; School Construction Act, HB-452, 654

sch. improvement project grants, HB-2303

State executive branch real estate transactions review, HB-387

Civil Administrative Code

renumbers, HB-1270 Responsible Education Funding Law

aggregate supplemental appropriations, SB-422

EXECUTIVE BRANCH OF STATE GOVERNMENT—Cont.

State agency legislative liaisons, HB-36 technical, HB-1068, 1729, 1766, 1767, 1768, 1772, 1773, 2054, 2057 technical, SB-989, 1010, 1019

Development Finance Authority Act. Illinois - See: ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT/TECHNOLOGY DEVELOPMENT

Emergency Management Agency Act, Illinois

computer system, disaster victim benefits application, HB-2249

Environmental Facilities Financing Act. Illinois - See: FINANCE

Farm Development Act, Illinois - See: AGRICULTURAL ISSUES AND PRODUCTS

Governor's Council on Physical Fitness and Sports Act - See: BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS

Guardianship and Advocacy Commission -See: BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS

Health Facilities Authority Act, Illinois -See: HEALTH FACILITIES REGULATION

Historic Preservation Agency Act Parks College of St. Louis U, HB-1708 Inspector General Office, separate State agency, HB-1008 **NEW ACTS**

Agency Appropriation Act, HB-351,

Agency Performance Review Act, HB-394

Ammunition Tax Act, SB-441 Balanced Budget Act, Illinois, HB-86 Child Advocate Act, HB-975

Commission on the Status of Women, SB-627, 773; HB-1277, 1691

Community Food Garden Act, HB-604 Financial Transaction Card

Acceptance Act, HB-200 FY 1998 Budget Implementation Act, HB-196; SB-1101

Intermodal Surface Transportation Efficiency Task Force Act, HB-1392

Law Enforcement Intern Training Act, HB-695

O'Hare IAP Air Reserve Station Retrocession Act, SB-797

Privatization Regulation Act, HB-194 Procurement Code, Illinois, HB-497, 1481, 1633, 2325

Real Estate Leasing Act, SB-747

State Debtor Act, SB-1088

State Employee Gift Ban and Ethics Act, SB-1198

State Publication Advertising Act, HB-952

EXECUTIVE BRANCH OF STATE GOVERNMENT—*Cont.*

State Real Estate Board Act, HB-417
Vulnerable Adults Act, SB-754
Welfare to Work Act, SB-830
Zero-Based Budget Act, HB-499
Prairie State 2000 Authority Act - See:
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT/
TECHNOLOGY DEVELOPMENT
unemployment insurance claims, DCMS
rules & processing, HB-815

EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS OF STATE GOVERNMENT AGING

grants, programs, studies

home care worker background check program, HB-1458 home repair grants, HB-1086 home-delivered meals program, Dpt. funding estimates, HB-

institutionalization prevention, additional services, HB-1614 nursing home care reduction, pilot programs, HB-1844

Volunteer Services Credit Programs, **HB-1316**

institutionalization prevention services, annual report to G.A., HB-1614 new acts

Assisted Living Establishment Act, HB-1389, 2045; SB-743 Vulnerable Adults Act, SB-754

rural area senior citizen health care funding, Dpt. Aging commission, HB-1487

service provider registry, HB-1782 technical, HB-1614

Volunteer Services Credit Programs, Dpt. Aging develop, **HB-1316** AGRICULTURE

grants, programs, studies

biodegradable materials tax credit impact study, SB-1229

Brownfields Rehabilitation and Redevelopment Program, HB-1817; SB-939

cooperative extension matching funds, SB-626

Illinois Product label program, administration, **HB-674**; **SB-305**

study: corn-based/soybean-based biodegradable materials income tax credit, HB-282, 1116

study: corn-based/soybean-based biodegradable materials income tax credit, HB-1116

technical, SB-604

ALCOHOLISM AND SUBSTANCE ABUSE - See: HUMAN SERVICES

EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS OF STATE GOVERNMENT—Cont.

CENTRAL MANAGEMENT SERVICES

Forms Management Program Act Forms Notice Act, title; State entity voucher approval, no longer DCMS, HB-1529

grants, programs, studies

aluminum can recycling, State bldgs., HB-1442; SB-214

new acts

Community Food Garden Act, HB-604

Procurement Code, Illinois, HB-497, 1481, 1633, 2325

Real Estate Leasing Act, SB-747

Personnel Code - see: OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES

public liability claims against State employees, HB-2112

sch. bus crossing control arms, **SB-31**State real estate transactions, HB-387, 417

unemployment insurance claims rules & processing, HB-815

CHILDREN AND FAMILY SERVICES

case plans, family preservation services, **HB-165**

Child Death Review Team Act children under 18 & unemancipated; review within 90 days of investigation, HB-1426

shared records, HB-64; **SB-345** Children's Bill of Rights, HB-2502 Children's Services Commission, HB-

day care services

DHS children services priority list, HB-1336

DHS reimbursement rates evaluation, HB-630; SB-375

DHS/Ill. Health Facilities Authority plan, **HB-635**

increased; service contracts; enhanced reimbursement rates; incentive rate enhancements, HB-630

Dpt. institutions

employment policy, no sex offense convictions, HB-2028

grants, programs, studies

abused/neglected child medical & mental health evaluations plan, HB-145 HB-1459

adopted child health insurance, SB-34

adoption expenses loan program, HB-1539

Adoption Information Exchange; Child Foster Care & Adoption Network, HB-62; SB-780

child care program, consolidated State-assisted, HB-630

family preservation services; PA89-704, effective July 1, 1997, SB-366

grants, hard-to-place adoptions, SB-329

interstate exchange, hard-to-place or handicapped children HB-1156

low-income working family child care needs analyses, HB-635

parental inquiries, DCFS response system, HB-66

transitional housing placement program services, HB-55

Inspector General

reports to Gov. and Dir. of DCFS, SB-240

new acts

Early Childhood Grant Program Act, HB-465

Healthy Start Program Act, HB-

Inspector General Act, SB-240 Interstate Compact on Adoption Act, HB-165

Youthbuild Act, Illinois, HB-918,

placement-adoption and foster care adoption assistance payments, HB-62, 97

> child foster care and adoption network (CFCAN), HB-62; SB-

child's birth certificate & SS #. HB-976

child's criminal background info, HB-56

continuity, same school district, HB-57

fingerprinting, relative caregivers, HB-463

foster care wards, DCFS visits, HB-430

foster parent information confidentiality, HB-2326

grandparents visitation, HB-92; SB-345

grant reimbursements, relative caregivers, HB-434

Home of Relative Reform, HB-433, 435, 464

out-of-state placements, report, SB-4

permanent placement; foster family license renewal; minor's best interest; HB-165

EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS OF STATE GOVERNMENT—Cont.

pools, foster & adoptive families; training, SB-780

race & ethnic heritage, SB-780 records confidentiality, SB-345

relatives priority; DCFS burden of proof, non-relative placements; State reimbursements, HB-62; SB-780

unlicensed relative caregivers, ward removal, HB-432

reports and records

minor death records sharing, HB-64; SB-345

out-of-state placements, SB-4 parental inquiries, DCFS response system, HB-66

scholarships and fee waivers increases eligibility number, HB-

shelter care/group care facilities reception and diagnostic centers, HB-55

technical, HB-1154, 1581, 1676, 1811, 1812, 1813, 2104, 2250

technical, SB-702

transitional housing placement program services, HB-55

unconstitutional laws, revises & repeals, HB-1393

visitation

foster child, grandparents & Godparents, SB-345 Godparents, HB-92

COMMERCE AND COMMUNITY

AFFAIRS Build Illinois Act - See: ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

Build Illinois Bond Act - See: FINANCE

Bus. Assistance and Regulatory Reform Act

permit processing, SB-855

bus, assistance office

procurement contracts assistance, HB-224

China, DCCA overseas office, HB-2305; SB-1191

Coal and Energy Development Bond Act, Illinois - See: FINANCE

Coal Development Board, Ill., transfers powers to DCCA, SB-250

Corridors of Opportunity and

Development Act - See: ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

Displaced Homemakers Assistance Act teen/adult single parents, HB-1235

Economic Opportunity Act, Illinois - See: ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT/ **TECHNOLOGY** DEVELOPMENT

Energy Conservation and Coal Development Act - See: FUELS Energy Policy and Planning Act - See: ENERGY

grants, programs, studies

Brownfields Rehabilitation and Redevelopment Program, HB-1817; SB-939

business assistance, HB-1574 business/higher education cooperative technology ventures, HB-1477

Coal Resurgence Fund, Ill., SB-524

entrepreneurial companies small business incubator grants, SB-1238

Ethanol Research Pilot Plant, HB-2216

family-friendly workplace initiative, SB-405

Job Training and Economic Development Demonstration Grant Program, HB-1575, 1757

Lifesaver Jobs Project, homelessness prevention, HB-957

mortgage energy efficiency fact sheets, HB-1297

Neighborhood Development Matching Grant Program, Ill., HB-1646

safety loan program, loan guarantees, HB-2038

small business incubator grants, entrepreneurial companies, HB-2061

State building requirements clearinghouse, HB-1816

tax credit schedule, HB-1817; SB-939

Lifesaver Advisory Council, HB-957 new acts

Economic Dev. for a Growing Economy Tax Credit Act, HB-1627

Employment Training Act, HB-612

Empowerment Zone and Enterprise Community School Facility Act, HB-1665, 2076

Ill. Building Commission Act, HB-1816

Rural Manufacturing Incentives Program, HB-2107

Work-Focused Training Program, HB-1666, 2078

Office of Urban Assistance

local boards of directors, DCCA advisory boards, HB-1433

EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS OF STATE GOVERNMENT—Cont.

Promotion Act, Illinois - See: ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT/ TECHNOLOGY DEVELOPMENT

Renewable Energy, Energy Efficiency, and Coal Resources Development Law of 1997 – See: ENERGY

technical, HB-1017, 1019, 1436, 1574, 1575, 1646, 1755, 2055

technical, SB-739, 831

Technology Advancement and Development Act - See: ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT / TECHNOLOGY DEVELOPMENT

Tourism Act, Illinois - See: ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT/ TECHNOLOGY DEVELOPMENT

tourism: Local Tourism Fund; Regional Tourism Development organizations; Internat'l. & Promotional Fund deposits; SB-723

CONSERVATION - See: NATURAL RESOURCES

CORRECTIONS

financial/property administration see also: CORRECTIONS (Unified Code of Corrections)

deposits-DOC Reimbursement Fund, SB-1101

prisoner frivolous lawsuits, SB-381 prisoner funds; sales profits, HB-547

new acts

Correctional Managed Health Care Advisory Committee Act, HB-993

organization

see also: CORRECTIONS
(Unified Code of Corrections)

fees-parolees, releasess, persons on probation; DOC contracts, HB-763

Gang Control Unit, HB-828 prison life realities educational video, HB-128

Women's and Children's prerelease Community Supervision Program, HB-2447

EMPLOYMENT SECURITY

grants, programs, studies

Ill. Directory of New Hires, HB-614

job placement incentive program, HB-539

new acts

New Hire Reporting Act, HB-1337; SB-1024

Procurement Code, Illinois, HB-497, 1481, 1633, 2325

Re-employment Support Program Act, HB-1088

New Hire Reporting Act - See: EMPLOYMENT

Public Employment Office Act - See: EMPLOYMENT

unemployment insurance claims, rules & processing, HB-815

ENERGY AND NATURAL RESOURCES

See: COMMERCE AND COMMUNITY AFFAIRS

See: NATURAL RESOURCES

HUMAN RIGHTS

Citizens Crime Commission, legislative advisory body, HB-296

new acts

Basic Access to Housing Act, HB-1228

Status of Women Commission, HB-1277, 1691; SB-627, 773

State agency employment practices, Dpt. monitor & report, HB-1753

HUMAN SERVICES

Brain and Spinal Cord Injury Fund, creates; DHS Brain & Spinal Cord Injury Resource Center; disbursement priorities, HB-1385

Children, Powers and Duties Relating to, new Article, HB-2502

day care services

analysis report, HB-630; SB-375 DHS develop plan, **HB-635**

increased; service contracts; enhanced reimbursement rates; incentive rate enhancements, HB-630

Early Intervention Services System Act, DHS administration, HB-1578

formerly: Alcoholism and Substance Abuse

> Alcoholism and Other Drug Dependency Act - See: CONTROLLED SUBSTANCES

formerly: Mental Health and Developmental Disabilities

Act-DCFS/DHS ward transition to adult living services, SB-240

Act-site inspections; legislative complaints; advocacy organizations, HB-540

county prisoner transfers, SB-922 facilities, closed circuit TV monitoring, SB-418

Inspector General Office, separate State agency, HB-1008

EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS OF STATE GOVERNMENT—Cont.

MHDD Admin. Act-adult wards with dev. disabilities, HB-1805

MHDD Admin. Act-DHS contracts, pilot program services for developmentally disabled persons. SB-237

MHDD Admin. Act-facility site audits; organizational access, HB-2329

MHDD Admin. Actfingerprinting; disclosure; supplemental payments; discharge/transfer hearing notice; Dpt. visit schedule; SB-956

MHDD Admin. Act-patient information recording standards, HB-2329

formerly: Public Aid

AFDC children immunizations, SB-191

child care services, former aid recipients, HB-636; SB-217

child support income, DHS budgeting process, HB-1129 Earnfare eligibility period, HB-

eligibility, 20 hours/week employment, SB-387

family responsibility selfsufficiency program, replace AFDC, HB-1460

homeless assistance priority, HB-957

implementation: Temporary
Assistance for Needy Families
(AFDC), Personal
Responsibility and Work
Opportunities Reconciliation
Act of 1996, HB-204

naturalization, nutrition services to legal immigrants, SB-320

Neighbor-to-Neighbor Child Care Training and Education Pilot Program, SB-388

noncitizens, payments to; data warehouse, medical services; hospital reimbursement rate freeze, SB-1101

recipient work transportation, HB-610; SB-756

welfare reform: cash benefit program information & reports, HB-1758; SB-755

formerly: Public Health

Healthy Families Initiative, DHS administer, HB-1303

mental illness and children's cancer research grants, SB-83 formerly: Rehabilitation Services

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

advisory councils; vocational rehabilitation administrator; difference resolution, SB-852

Bureau for the Blind, HB-1489:SB-265

Disabled Persons Rehabilitation Act -- See: DISABLED PERSONS

Domestic Abuse of Disabled Adults Intervention Act - See: DISABLED PERSONS

grants, programs, studies

Alzheimer's disease drug treatment program, HB-1319

cancer drugs prescription payment program, HB-2501

diabetes research, HB-125; SB-83

drugs for post-kidney transplant maintenance, HB-1072

head trauma treatment, HB-1687 Healthy Families Initiative, DHS

administer, HB-1303

home care worker background check program, HB-1458

lactation support services, WIC, HB-619

leukemia education & treatment, HB-1480

Lifesaver Jobs Project, homelessness prevention, HB-957

loans, child care & family day care centers, HB-635

mental illness and children's cancer research, SB-83

Neighbor-to-Neighbor Child Care Training and Education Pilot Program, SB-388

revolving loan program, non-profit organization & State partnerships, HB-2059

telemedicine technology, rural & homebound services, HB-1342

Human Services Consolidation Task Force

abolishes 7/1/98, SB-319

DPA child support enforcement, management audit, HB-1808

institutionalization prevention services, annual report to G.A., HB-1614

Lifesaver Advisory Council; Lifesaver Advocate General Office, HB-957 new acts

Assisted Living Act, SB-328

Assistive Technology Evaluation and Training Centers Act, SB-1084

Early Childhood Grant Program Act, HB-465

EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS OF STATE GOVERNMENT—Cont.

Healthy Kids Plan Act, SB-514 Healthy Start Insurance Plan Act, HB-1302

Human Services Delivery Act, HB-735, 2325

Inspector General Act, SB-240 New Hire Reporting Act, HB-1337; SB-1024

Re-employment Support Program Act, HB-1088

Vulnerable Adults Act, SB-754 Welfare to Work Act, SB-830

Responsible Fatherhood Task Force, HB-1813, 2035

rural human services networking program, new Article, HB-1001 service provider registry, HB-1782

Standards and Evaluation Office, HB-862

technical, HB-1568, 1582, 1805, 2129 technical, SB-319, 922

Welfare Reform Oversight Committee, HB-1587

Inspector General Office, separate State agency, HB-1008

INSURANCE
Medicaid long term care coverage

study, HB-504

new acts

Elder Care Savings Bond Act, HR-504

Employee Health Benefit Mandate Note Act, HB-1263; SB-769

Managed Care Reform Act, HB-626

Managed Care Responsibility to Members Act, HB-1042, 2285

LABOR

Guaranteed Job Opportunity Act, Illinois - See: EMPLOYMENT

Minimum Wage Law, compensatory time, federal law control, SB-716 new acts

Welfare to Work Act, SB-830 MENTAL HEALTH AND

DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES -See: HUMAN SERVICES

MILITARY AFFAIRS

Military Code of Illinois - See: MILITARY AFFAIRS

NATURAL RESOURCES

Advisory Board functions, **HB-1050** Conservation 2000 funds, ecosystems, SB-304, **795**

ecosystems; surface coal mining; land reports; public notices; SB-304, **795** formerly: Conservation

> disabled veteran camping fees, HB-573

Illinois River Restoration Fund, DNR seek dedicated sources for local initiatives, HB-2218

senior citizen fees, HB-88

Will County airport, no DOT funds until DNR/EPA studies, HR-330

formerly: Energy and Natural Resources

> residential property energy fact sheets, DNR distribute to mortgage lenders, HB-1297, 1423

grants, programs, studies

Brownfields Rehabilitation and Redevelopment Program, HB-1817; SB-939

Canada geese harvesting program, HB-2480

Ill. River Watershed management projects, **HB-424**

Kennedy Expressway rush hour/ car pooling study, HB-1173

Personal Watercraft Safety Program, HB-2208

Will County airport, no DOT funds until DNR/EPA studies, HB-330

new acts

Lake Michigan Protection Authority, SB-169

Office of Mines and Minerals

Interagency Comm. on Surface Mining Control & Reclamation, transferred to DNR, SB-304, 795

Office of Scientific Research Analysis
Hazardous Waste Research &
Info. Center, renames as Waste
Management and Research
Center, SB-304, 795

State museum, includes in Office, SB-795

NEW ACTS

Assisted Living Act, SB-328 Assisted Living Establishment Act, HB-1389, 2045; SB-743

Assistive Technology Evaluation and Training Centers Act, SB-1084

Basic Access to Housing Act, HB-1228 Building Commission Act, Ill., SB-428 HB-1816

Business Use Incentives for Large-Scale Development Act, SB-938; HB-1627

Community Food Garden Act, **HB-604** Community Workforce Employment Council Act, SB-4887

Contractor Reporting Act, HB-1684

EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS OF STATE GOVERNMENT—Cont.

Correctional Managed Health Care Advisory Committee Act, HB-993

Debt Issuance Reform Act, HB-1024 Early Childhood Grant Program Act, HB-465

Economic Dev. for a Growing Economy Tax Credit Act, HB-1627

Education, Job Training, Placement, Retention and Re-Employment, HB-2081

Elder Care Savings Bond Act, HB-504 Electrician Licensing Act, HB-61, 681, 1834

Employee Health Benefit Mandate Note Act, HB-1263; SB-769

Employment Training Act, HB-612 Empowerment Zone and Enterprise Community School Facility Act, HB-1665, 2076

Export Assistance Act, Ill., HB-2055 Family and Personal Protection Act, HB-1061, 1557

Financial Transaction Card Acceptance Act, HB-200

Fiscal and Economic Stability Act, Illinois, HB-35

Gang Member Registration and Community Notification Act, HB-2261

Health Care Professional Disclosure Act, HB-1468

Healthy Kids Plan Act, SB-514 Healthy Start Insurance Plan Act, HB-1302

Healthy Start Program Act, HB-230 HIV Pregnancy Screening Act, SB-834 Human Services Delivery Act, HB-735, 2325

Illinois River Watershed Restoration Act, HB-424

Inspector General Act, SB-240
Interstate Compact on Adoption Act,
HB-165

Lake Michigan Protection Authority, SB-169

Laser System Act of 1997, **HB-1144** Managed Care Entity Responsibility and Patient Rights Act, HB-626

Managed Care Reform Act, HB-626 Managed Care Responsibility to Members Act, HB-1042, 2285

New Hire Reporting Act, HB-1337; SB-1024

Part-Time Employee Wage Supplement Act, HB-1195

Procurement Code, Illinois, HB-497, 1481, 1633, 2325

Re-employment Support Program Act, HB-1088

Real Estate Leasing Act, SB-747 Religious Freedom Restoration Act, HB-2370

Retired Professionals Pro Bono Act, HB-1390

River Restoration and Conservation Grant Act, **HB-424**

Rural Manufacturing Incentives Program, HB-2107

Savings and Stability Act, Ill., HB-1131

School Psychologist Licensing Act, HB-685

Sex Offender Polygraph Examination Act, HB-2133

State Publication Advertising Act, HB-952

State Real Estate Board Act, HB-417 Status of Women Commission, HB-1277, 1691; SB-627, 773

Vulnerable Adults Act, SB-754

Welfare to Work Act, SB-830; HB-1785

Work-Focused Training Program, HB-1666, 2078

Youthbuild Act, Ill., HB-918, 1284 Youthbuild Act, Illinois, HB-918 NUCLEAR SAFETY

new acts

Laser System Act of 1997, HB-1144

PROFESSIONAL REGULATION

child support collections, transfers from DPA to Attorney General, HB-2050, 2336, 2359

health care professional registry, convictions, HB-1468

new acts

Health Care Professional Disclosure Act, HB-1468 nurse assistants, task force, HB-1076

PUBLIC AID

See also: HUMAN SERVICES administration

child support, implementation of fed. Personal Responsibility and Work Opportunity Reconciliation Act of 1996, HB-1707

delinquent support, World Wide Web listings, HB-1343

family responsibility selfsufficiency program, replace AFDC, HB-1460

funeral/burial expenses payments, HB-131, 203, 2464

homeless assistance priority, HB-957

EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS OF STATE GOVERNMENT—Cont.

implementation: Temporary
Assistance for Needy Families
(AFDC), Personal
Responsibility and Work
Opportunities Reconciliation
Act of 1996, HB-204

independent living assistance; housing development funding priority, HB-675

Inspector General annual reports, findings & recommendations, SB-860

lawful aliens assistance, HB-126 Lifesaver program, homelessness prevention, HB-957

managed care, orientation; accreditation; enrollee evaluation; no payment, withheld services costs; penalties; education classes; DPA administrative subdiv., HB-781; SB-320

Medicaid managed health care monitoring, HB-773

Public Assistance Recoveries Trust Fund, State treasury special fund, SB-684

recipient work transportation, HB-610; SB-756

support responsibility of relatives, transfers to Dpt. Revenue, HB-2018, 2019; SB-323

welfare reform: cash benefit program information & reports, HB-1758; SB-755

AFDC children immunizations, SB-191

Earnfare

eligibility period, HB-611

grants, programs, studies

Medicaid long term care coverage study, HB-504

Neighbor-to-Neighbor Child Care Training and Education Pilot Program, SB-388

nursing home care reduction, pilot programs, **HB**-1844

Health Finance Reform Act, Ill. - See: PUBLIC AID

Lifesaver Advisory Council, HB-957 new acts

Early Childhood Grant Program Act, HB-465

Elder Care Savings Bond Act, HB-504

Healthy Kids Plan Act, SB-514 Inspector General Act, SB-240 New Hire Reporting Act, HB-1337; SB-1024

EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS OF **EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS OF** STATE GOVERNMENT—Cont. STATE GOVERNMENT—Cont. Welfare to Work Act, SB-830 child support collections, transfers from DPA to Attorney General, HB-2050, PUBLIC HEALTH See also: HUMAN SERVICES delinquent child support collections, Aging Veterans Task Force, HB-1318 SB-856 breast cancer treatment alternatives, fetal alcohol syndrome warning signs physician notify patient, HB-446, for retail sellers; fees; fines, HB-1102 grants, programs, studies check reductions, overpaid fees, HBbiodegradable materials tax credit 1699 impact study, SB-1229 facilities construction advisory reciprocal agreements study, HBcommittee, HB-202 2191; SB-856 grants, programs, studies study: corn-based/sovbean-based breast feeding campaign, SB-404 biodegradable materials income dementia victim caregivers, DPH tax credit, HB-282, 1116 training criteria & certification, tax credit schedule, HB-1817; HB-1576 SB-939 Jobs Impact Committee, reporting facility construction training program, HB-202 deadline extension, HB-581 Healthy Families Initiative, Dpt. Human Services administer, Fiscal and Economic Stability Act, HB-1303 Illinois, HB-35 hunger prevention program grants, Savings and Stability Act, Illinois, HB-1157 HB-1131 Taxpayer Defender Office, HB-1341 needle and syringe exchange program, SB-147 Taxpayers' Bill of Rights - SEE: ovarian cancer information TAXATION program, HB-2500; SB-773 video gaming terminals, SB-494 rural area telemedicine technology STATE POLICE study, HB-1342 background checks, conviction & Hunger Board, HB-1157 pending arrest info, HB-1433 Citizen Safety and Self-Defense Trust new acts Fund, HB-1061, 1557 Assisted Living Establishment Criminal Identification Act - See: Act, HB-1389, 2045; SB-743 LAW ENFORCEMENT Early Childhood Grant Program Criminal Justice Information Act, Ill. Act, HB-465 -See: LAW ENFORCEMENT Electrician Licensing Act, HB-61, Forensic Services Division, changes 681, 1834 from Forensic Services & ID Div., HIV Pregnancy Screening Act, HB-2178 SB-834 grants, programs, studies Managed Care Entity ammunition tax fund, SB-441 Responsibility and Patient Decoy Law Enforcement Vehicle, Rights Act, HB-626 SB-24 Managed Care Reform Act, HBemergency wireless phone 626 network, HB-617 Vulnerable Adults Act, SB-754 Law Enforcement Agencies Data rural obstetrical care access, reports to System, LEADS Maintenance G.A., HB-2506 Fund, **HB-2178** technical, SB-784 Missing Child Rapid Response violent injury reports; impact on Network, HB-2027 children, HB-1806 LEADS (Law Enforcement Agencies REHABILITATION SERVICES - See: Data System) - See: LAW **HUMAN SERVICES ENFORCEMENT** REVENUE Narcotic Control Division Abolition administration Act -- See: CONTROLLED SUBSTANCES DPA support responsibility of

SB-323

relatives program, transfers to

Dpt. Revenue, HB-2018, 2019;

new acts

Family and Personal Protection

Act, HB-1061, 1557

Gang Member Registration and Community Notification Act, HB-2261

State Police Act - See: LAW ENFORCEMENT

Statewide Organized Gang Database Act See: LAW ENFORCEMENT

Uniform Conviction Information Act -See: LAW ENFORCEMENT

TRANSPORTATION

advertising signs, tourist-oriented businesses, SB-798

grants, programs, studies

railway service studies, repeals, HB-1240

school bus video surveillance system study, SB-464

soundproofing, DOT certificates of eligibility (Chi. area), HB-1696

township mass transportation grants, HB-2307

master plan, reporting requirements: highway plan, projects, accomplishments, HB-1747; SB-961

Meigs Users Advisory Committee, SB-797

Will County airport, no funds until DNR/EPA studies, HB-330 unemployment insurance claims, DCMS

rules & processing, HB-815

VETERANS AFFAIRS

Anna Veterans Home contracts, SB-252

disabled veterans, camping & park admission fees exemptions, HB-573 grants, programs, studies

> general benefit grants; grants in trust; Korean War Memorial grants; restrictions; medical costs; **HB-2225**

Korean War Memorial grants, private organizations, HB-1225

Persian Gulf War Syndrome medical treatment, HB-28

technical, HB-1224, 1464, 1465, 1466 2279, 2280

EXECUTIVE OFFICERS OF STATE GOVERNMENT

Attorney General

child support collections, transfers from DPA, HB-2050, 2336, 2359

children's toys safety compliance, SB-

Property Rights Preservation Law; Relief for Diminished Property Value Law, HB-212

Attorney General Act

A.G. investigator police powers, venue, SB-369

EXECUTIVE OFFICERS OF STATE GOVERNMENT—Cont.

Consumer Utilities Unit, HB-362; SB-55

DPA child support collection, transfers to Attorney General, HB-2336

electric utilities deregulation, **HB-362**; SB-55

Internet missing children postings, HB-2505

technical, SB-1015

Tenants' Rights Ombudsman, HB-702

Comptroller

annual report, tax expenditures analysis, HB-905; SB-593

Local Gov't. Advisory Board, membership; local gov't. units registry, HB-910; SB-607

notices-voucher & warrant rejections, cancellations, deductions; approval of receipts; digital signatures, HB-276; SB-516

Procurement Code, Illinois, HB-497, 1481, 1633, 2325

St. Compt. Local Government Advisory Board membership, SB-607

State wages, electronic funds transfers, SB-522

technical, HB-174

technical, SB-174, 1013

Comptroller Merit Employment Code Human Resources Dept.; delete Merit Advisory Board; HB-909; SB-517

Comptroller's Records Act

records retention; electronic media retention; HB-909; SB-517

Governor

Americans with Disabilities amounts, incl. budget recommendations, HB-2221

budget proposal estimates, HB-906, 1462; SB-76, 281

Responsible Education Funding Law aggregate supplemental appropriations, SB-422

State budget submission date, HB-67

Lieutenant Governor

Service Evaluation Committee, assume certain State Board of Ed. & regional office of ed. duties, SB-709

NEW ACTS

Address Confidentiality for Victims of Domestic Violence Act, HB-1329

Advisory Referenda Act, III., SB-741

Agency Appropriation Act, HB-351 Americans with Disabilities Act of

1990 Local Government Reimbursement Act, HB-2224

Attorney General Child Support Enforcement Act, HB-2346

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

EXECUTIVE OFFICERS OF STATE EXECUTIVE ORDERS—Cont. GOVERNMENT-Cont. Status of Women in Illinois, Governor's Commission on the, creates, EO97-1 Capitol Rotunda Banner Act, SB-1187 Contractor Reporting Act, HB-1684 FAIRS Debt Issuance Reform Act, HB-1024 Agricultural Fair Act Education for the Future Today Act. county fairs, reimbursement, insurance HB-396 and grounds rehabilitation costs, Equal Justice Assistance Act, Illinois, HB-367 HB-425 technical, HB-284 FY 1998 Budget Implementation Act, State fair grounds, HB-1177 HB-196 **FAMILIES** Open Budgets Act, Illinois, HB-37 Procurement Code, Illinois, HB-497, Adoption Act 1481, 1633, 2325 confidential intermediaries, unknown Public Election Fund Act, SB-1204 relatives search, SB-530 Religious Freedom Restoration Act, consents, surrenders HB-2370 exception: fatherhood resulting Responsible Government Act, SB-863 from criminal sexual abuse or assault, SB-345 State Employee Gift Ban and Ethics PA89-704, effective July 1, 1997, Act, SB-1198 SB-366 State Gift Ban Act, HB-76, 1627, 2341 related child exclusions, SB-366 State Loan Act, HB-959 DCFS ward adoptions, charitable Wildlife Prairie Museum Act, Ill., contributions disclosure by adoptive HB-1628 parents, HB-616 Will Repository Act, HB-1658 interim custody order, parental notice, Zero-Based Budget Act, HB-499 SB-619 Secretary of State Putative Father Registry, exceptions to domestic violence victims assistance, notification, SB-345 HB-1329 records, information fees adoption information, copies to expedited certificates; apostilles adoptee & birth parents, HBwith seals, HB-1452 474: SB-600 Identification Card Act, Illinois technical, HB-91, 1352, 2345 card size, SB-1068 technical, SB-366, 384, 1098 digital photo & signature, unfit person HB-1169 biological mother of drug-addicted ID card fraud, SB-452 baby, HB-951 Secretary of State Merit Employoment degree of interest in pregnant Code - See: OFFICERS AND mother & child, HB-98 **EMPLOYEES** failure to correct conditions. Secretary of State Merit Employment Code continued chemical abuse; See: OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES sibling foster placements, HB-State Treasurers Act 92; SB-345 technical, SB-1014 failure to make reasonable progress toward return of a Treasurer child, HB-66, 165 digital signatures; electronic technology, HB-276; SB-516 Juvenile Court service plan, failure to return child to parent, investment pool, public agency & HB-165 public funds, SB-589 newborn test results, controlled technical, HB-1416 substances, HB-951 EXECUTIVE ORDERS PA89-704, effective July 1, 1997, African-American Family Commission, SB-366 EO98-01 Adoption Compensation Prohibition Act ethics and procurement reforms, EO97-2 See: CRIMINAL OFFENSES flood transfers, EO97-4 Child Support Information Act - See: OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES Science and Technology Advisory Committee, Illinois Displaced Homemakers Assistance Act -See: EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS creates, Lt. Gov. Office; abolishes Gov. OF STATE GOVERNMENT Science Advisory Committee, (Commerce and Community Affairs) EO97-3

FAMILIES-Cont. FAMILIES-Cont. Domestic Violence Act of 1986 child support, fraudulent transfers, HB-962, 964 calls, recording & reporting system; annotation of signs, HB-1538 child support, grandparents pay, orders of protection HB-1882 child support, implementation of emergency orders, judge available fed. Personal Responsibility and at all times, HB-1589 Work Opportunity firearm prohibitions, HB-2153 Reconciliation Act of 1996, motions to vacate, false child HB-1707 abuse reports, HB-431 child support, non-custodial parent remedies; putative fathers, assets discovery, HB-2152 HB-1613 contempt, subsequent child violations, fines, HB-2122 support noncompliance, HB-711 technical, SB-1056 dissolutions, child's attorney, Expedited Child Support Act of 1990 SR-427 child support collections, transfers from income withholding, service & DPA to Attorney General, HB-2050, documentation, HB-1337; 2336, 2359 SB-1024 family-friendly workplace initiatives, HBnon-support convictions. community service, HB-2272 Healthy Families Initiative, Dpt. Human obligor employment & residence, Services administer, HB-1303 report to obligee, SB-368 Marriage and Dissolution of Marriage Act. past due support, publication of Illinois obligor name & address, custody HB-1141 interviews of child, petitions to pension benefits, marital property, remove from State, HB-1561 HB-1612 motions to vacate, false child willful defaults: criminal abuse or neglect reports, HBcontempt, licensing suspension, 431 HB-962 nonparental petitions, HB-236 technical, HB-970, 1351 removal of child, HB-2394, 2491 technical, SB-365, 628, 810, 850, 1052, 1054, 1055, 1058, 1059 visitation, reasonable & unconstitutional laws, revises & temporary, HB-777 repeals, HB-1393 dissolution/legal separation joint simplified dissolutions, HBvisitation - see: custody 1612 **NEW ACTS** legal disability, insanity, Address Confidentiality for Victims of incompetence, HB-132 Domestic Violence Act, HB-1329 parent education program, effect Aldo DeAngelis Program for on children, HB-1498 Educational Involvement in the Performing Arts Act, SB-681 pending petitions in other counties or states, SB-125 Attorney General Child Support Enforcement Act, HB-2346 marriage license/certificate application: child support Child Advocate Act, HB-975 obligations, SB-410 Child Care Capital Development Act, HB-420 pre-marital education program certificates, SB-1188 Divorce Mediator Certification Act, SB-835 surname, HB-2477 Family and Medical Leave Act, Ill., prohibited marriages HB-1703 same-sex, repeals ban, HB-389 Healthy Start Insurance Plan Act, HBproperty/support/attorney fees child educational expenses, HB-Healthy Start Program Act, HB-230 315 Interstate Compact on Adoption Act. child support collections, transfers HB-165 from DPA to Attorney General, New Hire Reporting Act, SB-1024; HB-2050, 2336, 2359 HB-1337 child support, defaults, Youthbuild Act, Ill., HB-918, 1284 misdemeanor & community

Non-Support of Spouse and Children Act

service, HB-2270

FAMILIES-Cont. FAMILIES—Cont. obligor employment & residence, support report to obligee, SB-368 child support collections, transfers repeals, HB-1705; SB-806, 1041 from DPA to Attorney General, HB-2050, 2336, 2359 support child support, fraudulent transfers, child support collections, transfers HB-962, 964 from DPA to Attorney General, HB-2050 child support, grandparents pay, HB-1882 child support, fraudulent transfers, child support, implementation of HB-962, 964 fed. Personal Responsibility and child support, grandparents pay, Work Opportunity HB-1882 Reconciliation Act of 1996, child support, implementation of HB-1707 fed. Personal Responsibility and income withholding, service & Work Opportunity documentation, HB-1337; Reconciliation Act of 1996, SB-1024 HB-1707 non-support convictions, income withholding, service & community service, alernative documentation, HB-1337; work program, HB-962, 965, SB-1024 2273 past due support, publication of obligor employment & residence, obligor name & address, report to obligee, SB-368 HB-1141 past due support, publication of Uniform Child Custody Jurisdiction Act obligor name & address, motions to vacate, false child abuse or HB-1141 neglect reports, HB-431 Parentage Act of 1984, Illinois Uniform Interstate Family Support Act judgments child support collections, transfers from motions to vacate, false child DPA to Attorney General, HB-2050, abuse reports, HB-431 2336, 2359 child support orders: multiple, other parent/child relationship states; SB-806, 1041 indigent defendant representation, child support: multiple state orders, SB-102 reconciliation; enforcement; support employer responsibility; modifying child support collections, transfers jurisdiction; HB-1705 from DPA to Attorney General, subpoenas, other states, HB-962, 966 HB-2050, 2336, 2359 child support, grandparents pay, FINANCE HB-1882 Agricultural Fair Act - See: FAIRS child support, implementation of Baccalaureate Savings Act - See: HIGHER fed. Personal Responsibility and **EDUCATION** Work Opportunity **Bond Authorization Act** Reconciliation Act of 1996, exemptions: County Ec. Dev. Project HB-1707 Area Tax Increment Allocation Act child support, non-custodial parent projects, HB-1374; SB-106 assets discovery, HB-2152 **Build Illinois Bond Act** income withholding, service & bond authorization documentation, HB-1337; increases; school construction, SB-SB-1024 non-support convictions. reduction, HB-109 community service, HB-2272 technical, HB-1170 past due support, publication of technical, SB-871, 872, 873, 874, 875 obligor name & address, HB-1141 Business Enterprise for Minorities, Females, Parental Responsibility Law - See: CIVIL and Persons with Disabilities Act LIABILITIES IDFA start-up and expansion loan Responsible Fatherhood Task Force, Dpt. program, SB-579 Human Services, HB-1813, 2035 technical, SB-1008 Revised Uniform Reciprocal Enforcement Coal and Energy Development Bond Act, of Support Act. Illinois judgment technical, HB-554

FINANCE—Cont. technical, SB-286 Coal Technology Development Assistance Act, Illinois -- See: ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT/TECHNOLOGY DEVELOPMENT Development Finance Authority, Illinois See: ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT/ TECHNOLOGY DEVELOPMENT Downstate Public Transportation Act - See: TRANSPORTATION AND TRANSIT **AUTHORITIES** Environmental Facilities Financing Act, Illinois bond increase, SB-647 Fair and Exposition Transfer of Funds Act technical, HB-367 Farm Legal Assistance Act, Illinois Equal Justice Assistance Act, Ill., title change; civil legal services, HB-425 Forms Management Program Act - See: EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS OF STATE GOVERNMENT (Central Management Services) General Obligation Bond Act anti-pollution increases, HB-84, 1171; SB-87, capital facilities increases, HB-84, 108, 1171; SB-87, 866 coal and energy development coal resurgence, DCCA, SB-524 increases, HB-108; SB-866 college savings bonds, HB-290 Elder Care Savings Bond Act, HB-504 EPA deposits; school construction projects; authorization increases, HB-108 Ill. Emergency Management Agency computer system bonds, authorizes, HB-2249 PA90-8, effective date, HB-2348 reduction, HB-108, 134, 2380 school construction increases, HB-18, 108, 487, 956, 2303; SB-68, 888 1997 Ill. School Construction and Infrastructure Assistance Program, HB-198, 2381 school technology improvement, new, SB-68, 576 technical, HB-1171, 1172, 2088, 2091 technical, SB-866, 867, 868, 869, 870

FINANCE—Cont. Local Government Debt Reform Act alternate bonds, sources of payment, SB-185 bond authorization ordinances, effective w/out publication, HBbond ordinances, publication & effective dates, SB-180 limited and double-barrelled bonds. bans, HB-2110 NEW ACTS Affirmative Action Apprentice Program Act, Illinois, HB-1292 Aldo DeAngelis Program for Educational Involvement in the Performing Arts Act, SB-681 Auctioneer Licensing Fund, HB-2087 Automobile Leasing Occupation and Use Tax Act, HB-601, 1121, 2333 Automobile Renting Excise Tax Act, HB-208 Balanced Budget Act, Illinois, HB-86 Building Commission Act, Illinois, SB-428 Business Use Incentives for Large-Scale Development Act, SB-938; HB-1627 Child Bicycle Safety Act, HB-1021 Comprehensive Childbirth Act, HB-1623 Correctional Managed Health Care Advisory Committee Act, HB-993 County Economic Development Project Area Tax Increment Allocation Act of 1997, SB-106; HB-1374 Debt Issuance Reform Act, HB-1024 Dental Hygiene Practice Act, HB-1861 Drycleaner Environmental Response Trust Fund Act, HB-1271 Economic Development Income Tax Credit Board Act, HB-1339 Education Finance Reform Act of 1997, SB-975; HB-1724 Elder Care Savings Bond Act, HB-504 Empowerment Zone & Enterprise Community ity Private Activity Bond Task Force Act, HB-2076 Equal Justice Assistance Act, Illinois, HB-425 Equitable Construction Act, SB-707 Euro Conversion Act, HB-1418 Financial Transaction Card Acceptance Act, HB-200; SB-1045 Fiscal and Economic Stability Act, Illinois, HB-35 FY1998 Budget Implementation Act, HB-196; SB-1101 Human Cloning Prohibition Act, HB-1829, 2235; SB-1230

Procurement Code, Illinois, HB-497,

increases, HB-84, 1171; SB-87,

transportation

866

Governmental Joint Purchasing Act

1481, 1633, 2325

Human Services Delivery Act, HB-735, 2325

Hypnotherapist Licensing Act, SB-903; HB-1663

Hypnotist Licensing Act, HB-1624 Impoundment Regulation Act, HB-1900

Industrial New Jobs Training Law and the Ill. Jobs Training Law, SB-1220

Invest in Illinois Act, HB-1479

Law Enforcement Intern Training Act, HB-695

Local Option Property Tax Reduction Act, HB-1696

Metro East Academy District Act, HB-1439

Minority and Female Franchise Equity Investment Act, HB-621

Open Budgets Act, Illinois, HB-37 Orthotics and Prosthetics Practice Act,

HB-1879 Petroleum Education and Marketing Act, Ill., HB-2430

Privatization Regulation Act, HB-194 Procurement Code, Illinois, HB-497, 1481, 2325

Prop. Rights Preservation Act, SB-1111

Public Safety Employee Benefit Act, HB-1347

Rainy Day and Education First Act, SB-826; HB-907

Real Estate Leasing Act, SB-747 Recreational Trails of Ill. Act, HB-489

Reduction in Government Spending
Act, HB-5

Regulatory Impacts Act, SB-1112
Responsible Government Act, SB-863

Savings and Stability Act, Ill., HB-1131 School Technology Improvement Act,

SB-68
Second Lowest Bidders' Protection

Act, SB-1004; HB-2085

Sex Offender Management Board Act, SB-123

Soybean Ink Act, HB-316

Special Assessment Supplemental Bond and Procedure Act, HB-1409; SB-103

State Bond Sale Act, HB-486

State Debtor Act, SB-1088

State Emp. Gift Ban Act, HB-2324

State Employee Gift Ban and Ethics Act, SB-1198

State Loan Act, HB-959

State Prohibition of Goods from Forced Labor Act, HB-1176

State Publication Advertising Act, HB-952

FINANCE—Cont.

Telecommunications Municipal Infrastructure Maintenance Fee Act, SB-994, 996; HB-1739, 1915

Welfare to Work Act, SB-830; HB-1785

new funds

Aldo DeAngelis Fund, SB-681 Alternative Compliance Market

Account Fund, HB-1269

Alzheimer's Disease Treatment Drug Fund, HB-1319

American Diabetes Foundation Fund, HB-125; SB-83

Ammunition Tax Fund, SB-441

Arts Education and Cultural Enhancement Fund, SB-425

Attorney General Court Ordered and Voluntary Compliance Payment Projects Fund, SB-599

Auctioneer Licensing Fund, HB-2087 Automobile Leasing Occupation and Use Tax Distribution Fund, HB-601

Bicycle Safety Helmet Fund, HB-1021 Board of Electrical Examiners Fund, HB-681

Brownfields Redevelopment Fund, SB-939

Cancer Treatment Drug Fund, HR-2501

Child Care Capital Development Fund, HB-420

Child Care Training and Education Pilot Program Fund, SB-388

Child Protection Fund, SB-355

Children's Cancer Fund, SB-83

Citizen Safety and Self-Defense Trust Fund, HB-1061, 1557

Clean Election Fund, HB-75, 866 Coal Resurgence Fund, Ill., SB-524

Community College Scholarship

License Plate Fund, HB-501 Community Policing Fund, HB-2288

Comptroller's Administrative Fund, HB-1269

County D.A.R.E. Fund, HB-1269

Court of Claims Adminstration and Grant Fund, HB-1269

Debt Collection Fund, HB-960

Dental Hygiene Disciplinary Fund, HB-1861

Department of Corrections Education Fund, SB-1101

Dept. of Corrections Reimbursement Fund, **SB-1101**

Direct Entry Midwife Certification Fund, HB-1623

Do-It-Yourself School Funding Fund, HB-752

Domestic Violence Abuser Treatment Fund, **HB-2122**

^{*} Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

Drug Enforcement and Treatment Fund, HB-237

Drycleaner Environmental Response Trust Fund, HB-1271, 2164

Eastern III. University Income Fund, **HB-1269**

Economic Dev. for a Growing Economy Fund, HB-1627

Economic Development for Illinois' Economy Fund, HB-1339, 1627

Education Funding Reform Fund, SB-616

Education License Plate Fund, HB-1404

Education Property Tax Relief Fund, SB-645

Elderly Victim Fund, SB-599

Employment Training Fund, HB-612 Environmental Justice Trust Fund, HB-518

Equal Justice Fund, Ill., HB-425 Excess Federal Grant Distributive Fund, HB-1743

Facility Plan Review Fund, **HB-202** Federal Asset Forfeiture Fund, **SB-1101**

Financial Transaction Card Services Fund, HB-200

Fire Fighters' Memorial Fund, Ill., HB-1269

Fireworks License Fund, HB-2387, 704; SB-1212

First Aid Education and Applied Training Fund, HB-208

Franchise Trust Fund, Ill., HB-621 Future Education Account Fund, Ill., HB-396

Gang Crime Witness Protection Fund, HB-1269

Grape and Wine Resources Fund, SB-910; HB-842, 1678

Head Trauma Treatment Fund, HB-1687

Health Care Appointment Transporation Fund, SB-911

Health Care Facility and Program Survey Fund, **HB-1269**

Higher Education Student Fund, HB-

Hypnotist Licensing Fund, HB-1624 Ill. and Michigan Canal Fund, SB-548 Income Tax Act, Ill., HB-2288

Indigent Senior Citizen and Disabled Person Survival Authority Fund, SB-394

Industrial Commission Operations Fund, **HB-228**

Invest in Illinois Fund, HB-1479 Job Training Project Fund, SB-1220 FINANCE-Cont.

Knights of Columbus Fund, HB-1269 LEADS Maintenance Fund, HB-2178

Leukemia Treatment and Education Fund, HB-1480

Licensed Hypnotherapist Dedicated Fund, SB-903; HB-1663

Livestock Management Facilities Fund, **HB-1269**

Local Option Property Tax Reduction Fund and Refund Fund, HB-1696

Local Option School District Income Tax Refund Fund, HB-549; SB-563

Managed Care Entity Responsibility and Patient Rights Fund, HB-626

Master Mason Fund, HB-1269

Medical Research and Development Fund, **HB-1269**

Mental Health Research Fund, SB-83 Metro East Academy Commission

Museums Educational Programs Fund, HB-1114

Network Centers for Independent Living Fund, HB-1014

Income Fund, HB-1439

Non-Home Rule Capital Projects Municipal Retailers' & Service Occupation Tax Funds, HB-318

Northeastern III. Strategic Regional Arterial Road Improvement Fund, HB-1600

Notary Public Administration Fund, **HB-1492**; SB-859

Off-Highway Vehicle Trails Fund, **HB-489**

Orthotics and Prosthetics License Fund, HB-1879; SB-859

Patient Communication Adminstration Fund, HB-333

Pawnbroker Regulation Fund, HB-2215

Petroleum Resources Revolving Fund, HB-998, 2430

Police Training Board Services Fund, HB-695

Post-Kidney Transplant Maintenance Drug Fund, HB-1072

Post-Tertiary Clinical Service Fund, HB-1269

Prevent Blindness Fund, HB-1442 Property Tax Abatement Fund, SB-728

Public Election Fund, SB-1204
Public Pension Regulation Fund,
HB-23

Renewable Energy Resources Trust Fund; Energy Efficiency Trust Fund; Supplemental Low-Income Energy Assistance Fund, HB-362; SB-55

Revenue Stabilization Fund, SB-826; HB-907

River Restoration Fund, Ill., HB-2218 School Capital and Technology Infrastructure Fund, SB-645

School District Income Tax Fund, HB-507

School Improvement Bond Fund, HB-2303

School Infrastructure Fund, School Technology Fund, **HB-452**, 654

School Property Tax Relief Fund, HB-537, 1160

School Technology Fund, SB-68, 576

School Technology Revolving Fund, **HB-754**

Secretary of State Opt Out Administrative Fund, HB-475

Secretary of State Registration Plate Fund, HB-968; SB-30

Secretary of State Special Services Fund, **HB-1269**

Senior Citizens Property Tax Reduction Fund, HB-2410

Senior Health Insurance Coverage Fund, HB-48

Sex Offender Management Board Fund, SB-123

Sex Offender Registration Fund, **HB-1219**

Small Business Incubator Fund, HB-2061; SB-1238

State Asset Forfeiture Fund, SB-1101

State D.A.R.E. Fund, HB-1269

State Offender DNA Identification Sytem Fund, **HB-2178**

State Wireless Service Emergency Fund, HB-617

Streetgang Profit Forfeiture Fund, HB-665

Student Assistance Commission Higher EdNet Fund, HB-1269

Technology Education Fund, HB-1309 Temporary Relocation Expenses

Revolving Grant Fund, HB-898

Tobacco Regulation Fund, SB-958
Toxic Air Pollution Reduction Fund

Toxic Air Pollution Reduction Fund, HB-2166

Universal Service Fund; Ratepayer Equity Fund, SB-1083

Video Gaming School Fund, SB-494; HB-837

Wildlife Prairie Museum, Ill., **HB-1628**

Wildlife Prairie Park Fund, **HB-1269**Public Construction Bond Act

cash bonds, substitute security instruments, **HB-2161**; SB-919

Public Funds Investment Act

downstate police & fire pension funds, excludes, **HB-23**, 563

FINANCE—Cont.

Illinois-based institutions, SB-690 risk management entities, SB-693 short term obligations, eliminates, SB-957

Public Works Preference Act unconstitutional laws, repeals, HB-1393

Purchasing Act, Illinois

advertising, electronic; DCMS rules; competitive bidding; procurement solicitation & contract contents, SB-1198

child welfare services contractors, HB-91

competitive sealed bidding, HB-292 contested case procedures, HB-1248

contractor suspensions/debarments, HB-291, 292, 1248, 2334

contractors, State agency lists, SB-187 contracts, correctional managed health care, HB-993

executive agency contracts over \$250,000, signatures, SB-777

felons, no State business, HB-2178

real property leases, request for info process, HB-498

renovation contracts, supervision, SB-500

repeals; III. Procurement Code, HB-497, 1481, 1633, 2325

State business, bans former State officers & employees for 1 yr., HB-2334

technical, HB-1069, 2344, 2347 technical, SB-737, 1007 Welfare to Work Act, SB-830

Real Estate Leasing Act

repeals; Ill. Procurement Code, HB-497, 1481, 1633, 2325

Sanitary District Revenue Bond Act - See: SPECIAL DISTRICTS

Short Term Borrowing Act

repeals; Ill. Fiscal & Economic Stability Act, HB-35

repeals; Ill. Savings & Stability Act, HB-1131

State Auditing Act, Illinois technical, HB-173

State Collection Act of 1986, Illinois

Attorney General Debt Collection Unit, HB-960

Comptroller offset system, 90 days overdue debts, **HB-908**; SB-613, 947

debt collection, 4 mos. past due; vendor prequalification; contingent fees, SB-613

repayment guarantees; default investigations; HB-959 technical, HB-177

FINANCE-Cont. FINANCE-Cont. State Finance Act State Mandates Act allocations: coal & mineral sales at exempt legislation: committee hearings, retail, point of extraction, SB-856 notice, fiscal notes, legislative Attorney General's Charitable Trust findings, SB-692 Fund, changes to Ill. Charity Bureau exemptions, HB-11, 12, 13, 14, 15, 16, Fund, **HB-1211** 17, 34, 45, 66, 68, 69, 107, 119, 120, Audit Expense Fund, special funds 121, 122, 123, 150, 151, 160, 165, transfers, SB-532 **167**, 226, 227, 303, **313**, 317, 343, certificates of participation 344, **345**, 354, 355, 357, 371, 372, debt: BOB administration & 373, 376, .. issuance; Comptroller/ exemptions, HB-2186, 2187, 2309, Treasurer approval, HB-1591 2310, 2337, 2420, 2443, 2444, 2467, installment purchase or lease purchase contracts; BOB exemptions, HB-384, 385, 409, 510 issuance; general obligation 511, 524, 535, 537, 571, 572, 593, bonds, SB-747 626, 642, 657, 658, 659, 708, 716, cogeneration projects, no State funds. 718, 727, 756, 769, 770, 802, 803, **ŠB-216** 821, 827, 835, 836, 858, 919, 921, Conservation 2000 funds, ecosystems, 929, 930, 931, 942, ... SB-304, 795 exemptions, HB-943, 946, 947, 949, contracts \$250,000 or more, written 950, 954, 967, 974, 979, 1033, 1034, approval, SB-777 1091, 1104, 1108, **1347**, 1405, 1406, distribution: Automobile Leasing 1421, 1472, 1519, 1523, 1615, **1641**, Occupation & Use Tax Act, HB-601 1683, 1742, 1868, **1881**, 1919, 2047, Dpt. Corrections recoveries for 2185, ... parolees, State trust fund, HB-763 exemptions, SB-1192, 1194 Dpt. Veterans Affairs medical exemptions, SB-17, 36, 51, 63, 64, 96, payments, HB-2225 157, 164, 221, 274, 302, 332, 335, human cloning, no public funds, HB-336, 337, 343, 376, 423, 486, 515, 1829, 2235; SB-1230 601, 635, 654, 667, 682, 704, 707, impounded State moneys, taxpayer 711, 717, 728, 752, 803, 811, 846, suits to compel expenditure, HB-924, 925, 1190.... Meigs Field Airport Act, repeals; McCormick Place Expansion Project reverses PA89-683, HB-315; SB-820 Fund installment deposits, HB-2442; technical, HB-1718 SB-1231 technical, SB-980 Public Assistance Recoveries Trust State Officers and Employes Money Fund, **SB-684** Disposition Act purchasing cards in lieu of petty cash digital signatures; electronic funds, **HB-904** technology, HB-276: SB-516 Road Fund, disbursements, county State Paper Purchasing Act motor fuel tax levy, HB-2000 Road Fund, minimum balance, HBcontractors, State agency lists, SB-187 331 executive agency contracts over Road Fund, Sec/State appropriations, \$250,000, signatures, **SB-777** HB-968; SB-30 exempt: General Assembly & State Construction Account Fund, legislative support agencies, HB-229 federal reimbursement redeposits, price preferences, unbleached paper, HB-490 HB-823 State debt investor list, HB-852 repeals; Ill. Procurement Code, HB-State employee accrued leave, no 497, 1481, 1633, 2325 credit, State law convictions, HB-State Printing Contracts Act 1512; SB-1093 contractors, State agency lists, SB-187 State employee unused sick leave, no executive agency contracts over credit, HB-110 \$250,000, signatures, SB-777 State police officer burial benefits, price preferences, unbleached paper, SB-199 HB-823 technical, HB-1722 repeals; Ill. Procurement Code, HBtechnical, SB-747, 982, 1012 497, 1481, 1633, 2325 Tourism Promotion Fund; Tourism & technical, SB-740

State Prompt Payment Act

Advertising Promotion Account;

SB-723

medicaid, goods or services furnished to the State, SB-268

technical, SB-1006

State Revenue Sharing Act

distributions, withholding, Urban Growth Plans, HB-2420

distributions, 1978 personal property tax collections, SB-38

property tax abatement, 1997 education reform plan, SB-645

regional tax-base sharing study, SB-1082

tax proceeds %age, Community Policing Fund, HB-2288

Telecommunications Municipal Infrastructure Maintenance Fee Act income, **HB-1147**, 1739; SB-996

State Vehicle Mileage Act

repeals; Ill. Procurement Code, HB-497, 1481, 1633, 2325

Steel Products Procurement Act

Domestic Products Procurement Act, title; expands scope-all commodities or manufactured goods, elected official vehicles, HB-2098

Title Insurance Act technical, HB-922

Transportation Bond Act

authorization, increases; annual transfers, HB-2499

Uncollected State Claims Act repayment guarantees; default investigations; HB-959

FINANCIAL REGULATION

Adverse Claims to Deposit Accounts Act recognition of claims, **HB-1923**

Bank Holding Company Act, Illinois control; mergers; HB-2169; SB-690

liability, reliance on Commissioner of Banks & Real Estate rule, **HB-1655**

real estate retention; length of notice periods; investments; employment, convicted employees; bank exams; savings affiliate facilities; director mtgs., mortgage default rate, HB-1288

Banking Act, Illinois

control; mergers; HB-2169; **SB-690** credit denials, copy of credit report to applicant, HB-1196

incorporators, residency, share-holding, SB-1102

insurance sales, HB-375, 586

liability, reliance on Commissioner of Banks & Real Estate rule, **HB-1655**

real estate retention; length of notice periods; investments; employment, convicted employees; bank exams; savings affiliate facilities; director mtgs., mortgage default rate, HB-1288

FINANCIAL REGULATION—Cont.

reverse stock splits; fractional shares; HB-1588

technical, **HB-586**, 666, 733, 734, 1896, 1906, 2277

technical, SB-680

treasury stock, notice, SB-792

Check Number Act

Check Printer and Check Number Act, title; check printer registration, HB-1113

check printing regulation; Check Printer and Check Number Act, title; SB-406

financial institutions, incl. credit unions, SB-406

Consumer Deposit Account Act

ATM fees, SB-11, 12 technical, SB-768

Consumer Installment Loan Act

credit denials, copy of credit report to applicant, HB-1196

gambling, no limited purpose branches within 1,000 feet, SB-685

licensing; ceasing operations; individual claims for violation; Dir. powers; loss insurance; arbitration; increase loan limit, **HB-2211**

limited purpose branches, HB-597, **2211**; SB-685

off-site electronic loans, HB-597; SB-685

technical, HB-669 technical, SB-679

Corporate Fiduciary Act

brokers; document reproductions, **HB-1036**

insurance sales, HB-375, 586

liability, reliance on Commissioner of Banks & Real Estate rule, HB-1655

limited liability companies; general corporate powers; controlling membership interests; SB-1020

real estate retention; length of notice periods; investments; employment, convicted employees; bank exams; savings affiliate facilities; director mtgs., mortgage default rate, HB-1288

technical, SB-679

Credit Card and Debit Card Act, Illinois See: CRIMINAL OFFENSES

Credit Card Issuance Act- See: BUSINESS TRANSACTIONS

Credit Union Act

credit denials, copy of credit report to applicant, HB-1196

technical, HB-668

Credit Union Act, Illinois insurance sales, HB-375, **586**

FINANCIAL REGULATION—Cont.

lines of credit, loans, SB-538 technical, SB-680

Currency Exchange Act

ambulatory currency exchanges senior citizen & welfare recipient services, HB-103

limited liability companies, SB-805, 1096

technical, HB-2278

Elect. Fund Transfer Transmission Facility Act - see: Electronic Fund Transfer Act

Electronic Fund Transfer Act

ATM locations directory, **HB-271** ATM, ownership statement, SB-1044 ATMs, transaction fee displays, **HB-74**, **271**; SB-590, 1044

interchange transactions reciprocity with other states, HB-1777

monthly statements, ATM fee disclosure, HB-833

real estate retention; length of notice periods; investments; employment, convicted employees; bank exams; savings affiliate facilities; director mtgs., mortgage default rate, HB-1288

receipts, obscured account #s, **HB-271** technical, SB-679

Financial Planning and Management Service Act

> Debt Management Service Act, title; scope of Act; licensing; exams; fees; client funds, trust funds; **SB-805**, 1096

Financial Services Development Act, Illinois

> revolving credit, no fees or charges if no balance, HB-2274

technical, SB-679

Foreign Bank Representative Office Act real estate retention; length of notice periods; investments; employment, convicted employees; bank exams; savings affiliate facilities; director mtgs.; mortgage default rate, HB-1288

Foreign Banking Office Act

liability, reliance on Commissioner of Banks & Real Estate rule, **HB-1655**

real estate retention; length of notice periods; investments; employment, convicted employees; bank exams; savings affiliate facilities; director mtgs.; mortgage default rate, HB-1288

Foreign Banking Representative Office Act liability, reliance on Commissioner of Banks & Real Estate rule, **HB-1655**

Interest Act - See: BUSINESS TRANSACTIONS

FINANCIAL REGULATION-Cont.

Loan Brokers Act of 1995, Illinois - See: BUSINESS TRANSACTIONS

NEW ACTS

Credit Reporting Fairness Act, SB-472 Euro Conversion Act, **HB-1418** Insurance Sales Act, **HB-222** Local Governmental Acceptance of

Credit Cards Act, **SB-680**Mortgage Insurance Limitation and Notification Act, **SB-1076**

Mortgage Sale Notification Act, SB-621

Pawnbroker Regulation Act

computerized records & reports; confidentiality; pawned property held 72 hours, **HB-2215**

definitions; exemptions, HB-805

junk dealers/second-hand stores, county regulation, SB-596

record books, police approval, HB-2157 regulation; fees; disclosure; grace period, HB-2215

Residential Mortgage License Act of 1987 credit denials, copy of credit report to applicant, HB-1196

> licensee exam for cause; Real Estate License Act exemptions; default rates; fee limitations; licensee employee registry, SB-497

real estate retention; length of notice periods; investments; employment, convicted employees; bank exams; savings affiliate facilities; director mtgs., mortgage default rate, HB-1288

technical, SB-679

Sales Finance Agency Act

credit denials, copy of credit report to applicant, HB-1196

licensing; ceasing operations; individual claims for violation; Dir. powers; HB-2211

technical, SB-679

Savings and Loan Act of 1985, Illinois

credit denials, copy of credit report to applicant, HB-1196

garnishments, capital accounts, HB-1689

insurance sales, HB-375, 586

technical, HB-2276

technical, SB-680

Savings Bank Act

credit denials, copy of credit report to applicant, HB-1196

directors, age & residency; merger decisions' effects; investment limits, HB-1656

federal charters, conversion to State, SB-646

FINANCIAL REGULATION—Cont. FUELS-Cont. insurance sales, HB-375, 586 Farm Economic Development and Renewable Fuel Act, Illinois, HBliability, reliance on Commissioner of Banks & Real Estate rule, HB-1655 1116; SB-908 real estate retention; length of notice Petroluem Education and Marketing periods; investments; employment, Act, Illinois, HB-998 convicted employees; bank exams; Propane Education and Research Act, savings affiliate facilities; director HB-279; SB-151 mtgs., mortgage default rate, Oil and Gas Act, Illinois - See: PROFESSIONS AND HB-1288 technical, HB-667 OCCUPATIONS Oil and Gas Wells on Public Land Act -FIRE SAFETY See: STATE LAND Fireworks Use Act Surface Coal Mining Land Conservation license handlers, HB-2387 and Reclamation Act - See: licensing; local permits; floatation PROFESSIONS AND display guidelines; fee deposits; HB-OCCUPATIONS sparklers, HB-704; SB-126 GAMING REGULATION **NEW ACTS** Bingo License and Tax Act Downstate Fire Department Promotion prize limit/roll-overs, HB-1255 Act, HB-809 prize limit, HB-19 Multi-family Fire reduction, proceeds used for children's Compartmentalization Act, HB-766 education, HB-1415 Truss Construction Fire Safety Act, tax, deduct prize awards, HB-1414 HB-768 technical, HB-532 Smoke Detector Act Charitable Games Act testing, bldg. owner responsibility, HBreduction, proceeds used for children's education, HB-1415 FISH tax, deduct prize awards, HB-1414 See: ANIMALS, FISH AND WILDLIFE technical, HB-531 Horse Racing Act of 1975 backstretch worker charitable See: STATE DESIGNATIONS contributions, HB-606; SB-547 **FUELS** contractual representation authority, Coal and Energy Development Bond Act, SB-899 Illinois - See: FINANCE harness races, number per week, HB-Coal Mining Act - See: PROFESSIONS 1482 AND OCCUPATIONS political campaign contributions, bans, Coal Technology Development Assistance HB-885 Act -See: ECONOMIC Quad City Downs, HB-606 DEVELOPMENT/TECHNOLOGY recapture of funds, deletes, HB-1039 DEVELOPMENT technical, SB-491, 671, 899, 915 Energy Conservation and Coal Development Lottery Law, Illinois Act Coal Development Board, Illinois advertising, compulsive gambling treatment public service coal market report, SB-855 announcements, HB-625 membership, SB-250 Dept. reports, source & destination of powers, transfers to DCCA, money, HB-2151 SB-250 lottery ticket vending machines, Coal Resurgence Fund, Ill., DCCA placement & supervision by nonadminister; grants, loans, coal minors, SB-479 industry revitalization, SB-524 multi-state game unclaimed prize ethanol research: Advisory Board, Corn money, disbursements; minors: no to Ethanol Research Pilot Plant, selling, purchasing, gifting of tickets, HB-2216 HB-1802 Gasoline Storage Act - See: PUBLIC prize assignments, HB-1087; SB-657 SAFETY prize claims, one year, HB-2296 **NEW ACTS**

sales to minors, HB-1087, 2409

technical, HB-1020, 1087

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

Coal Recovery Act of 1997, Illinois,

HB-324; SB-287

GAMING REGULATION—Cont.

GAMING REGULATION-Cont.

technical, SB-479, 917 moored barges; dockside, referendum; dual licensing; navigable streams; NEW ACTS license renewal, HB-607; SB-829 Compulsive Gambling Intervention political campaign contributions, bans, Act, HB-624 HB-885 Downstate Horse Racing Recovery Act tax revenue, no fire protection use, HBof 1997, HB-1060 1819 Gambling Referendum Act, HB-640; tax-free passes, bans, SB-1091 SB-211, 326 taxes; cruising season; dockside Gaming Act of 1997, Illinois, HB-169 gambling, HB-117 Omnibus Charitable Gaming Act, HBtaxes, wagering 2189 graduated, adjusted gross receipts; State Gaming Act, SB-493 local gov't. appropriation %age, Video Gaming Act, HB-837; SB-494 HB-452, 654 off-site lending facilities, bans w/in 1000 graduated, Arts Education and feet of gaming, SB-685 Cultural Enhancement Fund, Pull Tabs and Jar Games Act, Illinois SB-425 prize limits, HB-1840; SB-249 graduated, local governments reduction, proceeds used for children's %age of receipts, HB-213 education, HB-1415 graduated, Museums Educational Programs Fund, HB-1114 tax, deduct prize awards, HB-1414 graduated, Teacher Health technical, HB-1012 Insurance Fund, SB-290 Riverboat Gambling Act increases, graduated, SB-896 check cashing, electronic fund transfer supplemental, Education terminals, bans, SB-208 Assistance Fund, HB-2229 dockside gambling, HB-117, 607, 2247; technical, HB-175, 606 SB-829 technical, SB-153, 492 Gaming Board members, increases, SB-261 GANGS powers: ownership approval, Code of Criminal Procedure of 1963, HBlicensee removal, business 665 relationship termination, (See: CRIMINAL PROCEDURE) receivership petitions, code of Criminal Code of 1961, HB-2037, 2287; conduct, HB-2190; SB-808 SB-71, 510 licensing (See: CRIMINAL OFFENSES) license issued to governing board, **NEW ACTS** Chicago, SB-1021 Gang Member Registration and licensee political contributions. Community Notification Act, HBbans; quarterly profit & loss reports, HB-2247 Streetgang Racketeer Influenced and new, highest bidder estimated Corrupt Organizations Act, HB-665 %age of gross receipts payment Statewide Organized Gang Database Act, as wagering tax, HB-2247 HB-193 new, issued only to municipality or (See: LAW ENFORCEMENT) county, HB-1846 Streetgang Terrorism Omnibus Prevention new, voter referendum, HB-607; Act, Illinois, HB-2092 SB-326, 829 (See: CIVIL LIABILITIES) renewal period, owners licenses, Unified Code of Corrections, HB-828, 1359 SB-493 (See: CORRECTIONS) siting; renewals; times & Vehicle Code, Illinois, HB-1207 conditions of conducting gambling; SB-808 (See: VEHICLES) special owners license, land-based HEALTH FACILITIES REGULATION or self-propelled/permanently Abused and Neglected Long Term Care moored facilities, HB-1819 Facility Residents Reporting Act minors, bans from entering riverboats, Inspector General SB-808 abuse/neglect reports; 24-hour moored barge gambling; secondary phone line, HB-1446 home dock locations, HB-213, 607; Governor appointment, HB-909 SB-154, 829

HEALTH FACILITIES REGULATION—Cont.

reports to Gov. and Dir. of DMHDD/DHS SB-240

State agency, separate from DHS or DMHDD; transfers personnel, property & funds; powers, duties, HB-1008

Inspector General, appointed by Legislative Audit Comm., HB-99 vulnerable adults abuse, SB-754

Alternative Health Care Delivery Act

birth center alternative health care models, HB-1828

recovery care center demonstration models; rural areas, HB-410

Ambulatory Surgical Treatment Center Act facilities construction plans, DPH approval, **HB-202**

human cloning, license revocation, SB-1243

Clinical Laboratory and Blood Bank Act, Illinois

optometrists, clinical lab exam orders, SB-901

physician assistants, lab exam orders, HB-557; SB-372

Community Living Facilities Licensing Act license/permit renewal, disclosure

requirements, **HB-1486**maltreatment reports, retaliation liability, **HB-797**; **SB-757**technical, **HB-2040**

Community Residential Alternatives Licensing Act

maltreatment reports, retaliation liability, HB-797; SB-757

repeals; Comm.-Integrated Living Arrangements Licensure & Certification Act assume duties; SB-956

Community-Integrated Living Arrangements Licensure and Certification Act

duties of Community Residential
Alternatives Licensing Act, SB-956

maltreatment reports, retaliation liability, HB-797; SB-757

Emergency Medical Services (EMS) Systems Act

automated defibrillators, SB-315

Board meetings, information, confidentiality, **HB-274**

employee unlicensed services, bans, HB-1499

first aid instructor civil immunity, HB-2182

freestanding emergency centers, **HB-214**, 1344; SB-235

patient designate hospital, SB-502 Health Facilities Authority Act, Illinois

HEALTH FACILITIES REGULATION—Cont.

loans, child care & family day care centers, **HB-635**

Health Facilities Planning Act, Illinois assisted living establishments, exempt, HB-1389, 2045; SB-743

repeals, SB-239

technical, HB-761

Hospital Licensing Act

civil liability immunization, medical utilization & peer review committees, HB-2118

emergency rooms, pediatricians, HB-444

facilities construction plans, DPH approval, HB-202

Heimlich instruction, parents of newborns, SB-351

human cloning, license revocation, SB-1243

non-emergency MDs on duty at all times, HB-118.

privileges, clinical psychologists, HB-1213

privileges, dentists & podiatrists, HB-1555

privileges, medical staff membership, **HB-408**

technical, HB-1569 technical, SB-783

NEW ACTS

Alzheimer's Special Care Disclosure Act, **HB-1486**

Assisted Living Establishment Act, HB-1389, 2045; SB-743

Health Care Facilities Act, HB-851 Health Facilities Protection Act, HB-850

Human Cloning Prohibition Act, HB-1829, 2235

Inspector General Act, SB-240

Institutional Neglect and Abuse Damages Act, HB-89

Managed Care Entity Responsibility and Patient Rights Act, HB-626

Nursing Home Resident Protection Act of 1997, HB-89

Vulnerable Adults Act, SB-754

Nursing Home Administrators Licensing and Disciplinary Act - See: PROFESSIONS AND OCCUPATIONS

Nursing Home Care Act

accreditation review pilot project, extends, SB-946

applicability, conflicts concerning Dpt. Veterans Affairs facilities, **HB-2225**

assisted living establishments, exempt, HB-1389, 2045; SB-743

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

HEALTH FACILITIES	HIGHER EDUCATION—Cont.
REGULATION —Cont. employee criminal background checks,	partial waiver, university employee children, HB-1525
sheriff's dept. conduct, HB-1643 facilities construction plans, DPH	Eastern Illinois University Law Board
approval, HB-202 female resident services, male staff,	student members, HB-923, 2364, 2368
SB-997	curriculum
license/permit renewal, disclosure requirements, HB-1486	learning disabled children, HB-96
maltreatment reports, retaliation	State purchasing officer, HB-1481
liability, HB-797; SB-757	tuition
resident pneumonia shots, SB-734	partial waiver, university employee children, HB-1525
responsibilities	Family Practice Residency Act
discharge notice, patient payment status change to Medicaid, SB-444	loan interest, failure to fulfill practice requirement, SB-331
staffing, minimums, HB-47	Governors State University Law
technical, HB-939, 1566, 1638, 1673	Board
technical, SB-751	student members, HB-923, 2364, 2368
veterans homes, long-term care facilities, HB-2224	curriculum
violations, licensee fines, HB-49	learning disabled children, HB-96
Swimming Pool and Bathing Beach Act	State purchasing officer, HB-1481
private beaches, exemptions from DPH	tuition
equipment & design requirements, HB-1300	partial waiver, university employee children, HB-1525
X-Ray Retention Act	Higher Education Student Assistance Act
9 years retention, HB-1026	bonds, Ed. Loan Purchase Program Law, HB-940
HIGHER EDUCATION Baccalaureate Savings Act	CSU satellite office, HB-51
college savings bonds	David A. DeBolt Teacher Shortage
increases authorization, HB-290	Scholarship Program, SB-660
new, State university/public	Illinois Incentive for Access grants awards, increases number of
community college projects, HB-1528	semesters or quarters, HB-2457
increase, HB-84	part-time enrollments, HB-1346
technical, HB-1650	Illinois resident scholarship program, new, HB-1135
Board of Higher Education Act	license plate grant program
course numbering standardization, HB- 1845	private college responsibilities, HB-680 , 1520
cultural education programs reimbursements, HB-1751	MAP recipients, annual survey, HB-
membership	MAP recipients, assessments, SB-529 ,
alternate to act for Chairman, HB-191	763
Ill. Community College Bd. & Ill.	merit recognition scholarships award, increases, HB-972
Student Assistance Comm.	eligibility, 90th %ile, HB-1323
alternates, HB-680	minority environmental scholarship
technical, HB-699, 700, 1648	program, SB-65
Chicago State University Law Board	monetary awards
student members, HB-923, 2364, 2368	eligibility, broadened, additional funding recommendations, HB 1135
curriculum learning disabled children, HB-96	increases; priority schedule,
State purchasing officer, HB-1481	SB-763, 1050 scholarship & grant research, fees, SE
technical, SB-836	681
tuition	technical, HB-1065

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

HIGHER EDUCATION—Cont.

HIGHER EDUCATION—Cont.

technical, SB-878 Northern Illinois University Law veteran grants, HB-467 Board DeKalb campus land acquisition, Illinois State University Law sale, development; use of Board monies, HB-1182; SB-770 student members, HB-923, 2364, land acquisition, sales, & 2368 development; use of moneys, curriculum SB-770 learning disabled children, HB-96 student members, HB-923, 2364, Ill. Institute for Entrepreneurship Ed., 2368 abolishes & recreates within ISU, curriculum HB-680 learning disabled children, HB-96 State purchasing officer, HB-1481 State purchasing officer, HB-1481 tuition technical, SB-770 partial waiver, university employee tuition children, HB-1525 partial waiver, university employee **NEW ACTS** children, HB-1525 Community Workforce Employment Private College Act Council Act, SB-487 technical, HB-1064 Education for the Future Today Act, Public Community College Act HB-396 borrowing limits, raises, HB-1180 Empowerment Zone and Enterprise child care services contracts, HB-1543 Community School Facility directory, graduating vocational & Improvement Act, HB-1665, 2076 technical students, SB-837 Equal Opportunity Act of 1997, experimental district (State Illinois, SB-228 Community College of East St. Higher Education Facilities Support Louis) Act, HB-2220 assets, transferred upon abolition, Industrial New Jobs Training Law, IL; HB-1197 Jobs Training Law, IL, SB-1220 board, consolidated election, Local Governmental Acceptance of HB-652; SB-200 Credit Cards Act, SB-680 faculty and employees Metro East Academy District Act, HBfaculty, full & part-time ratio, SB-1439 Opportunity Scholarship Act, Ill., SBretiree health insurance grant, discontinues, HB-708; SB-423 Prepaid Tuition Act, Ill., SB-878; HBgrants: distribution, equalization, 190 determination; tuition requirements, Public University Energy Conservation HB-1180; SB-529, 848 Act, SB-529 III. Institute for Entrepreneurship Ed., State Ensured College and University abolishes & recreates within ISU, Responsive Education Trust Act, Ill., HB-680 (prepaid tuition contracts), HB-190; job training programs, new Article, SB-167 HB-1921 Tuition Increase Limitation Act, HB-Nov. nonpartisan election, abolishes, 147 HB-652, 1175 Underrepresented Groups Educational powers and duties, community college Research Act, HB-238 districts Youth Crime Prevention Consortium audit report, uniform financial Act. HB-2147 statements, HB-1180 Northeastern Illinois University Law borrowing limits, eliminates, HB-Board student members, HB-923, 2364, student board member, term, HB-2368 1181 curriculum technical, SB-529 learning disabled children, HB-96 terms of office, SB-200 State purchasing officer, HB-1481 withholding, employee debt owed to tuition municipality, HB-1916 partial waiver, university employee Southern Illinois University Management children, HB-1525 Act

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

HIGHER EDUCATION—Cont.	HOUSING—Cont.
Board	tenant commissioners
student members, HB-923, 2364,	appointments; quorum; HB-703
2368	management
curriculum	family relocations, same school district, HB-57
learning disabled children, HB-96	police
tuition partial waiver, university employee	Citizens Review Boards, Chicago,
children, HB-1525	SB-25 Housing Development Authority Act
U of I at Springfield Law	Authority
Sangamon State degrees; UIS degree reissue fees, HB-1485; SB-877	advisory, training & educational services, HB-731
U of I Trustees Act	residential mortgage, multi-unit
student trustee voting member, HB-923, 2364, 2368	structures, HB-730 NEW ACTS
technical, HB-1649	Basic Access to Housing Act, HB-1228
unconstitutional laws, revises & repeals, HB-1393	Construction Trust Fund Act,
University of Illinois Act	HB-1111
Chicago campus	Home Inspection Fraud Prevention Act, HB-806
land development impact study, HB-1204	Home Repair and Remodeling Registration Act, SB-356
land displacements, U. relocation assistance plan; land contract proceeds, HB-855; SB-1064	Mortgage Insurance Limitation and Notification Act, SB-1076
public hearings, land acquisition, HB-853; SB-414	Radon Industry Licensing Act, HB-1229
scholarships, HB-854; SB-1062	Residential Construction Accessibility Standards Act, SB-322
curriculum learning disabled children, HB-96	Youthbuild Act, Illinois, HB-918
Springfield campus	HUMAN RIGHTS
SSU degrees; UIS degree reissue	Human Rights Act, Illinois
fees, SB-877	Department of Human Rights - See:
technical, HB-1135	EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS
technical, SB-877	OF STATE GOVERNMENT
tuition	employment mandatory retirement-paramedics,
partial waiver, university employee children, HB-1525	police, firefighters, SB-106, 156
Western Illinois University Law Board	services deemed employment, SB- 658
student members, HB-923, 2364, 2368	State agency compliance audits, HB-493
curriculum	State agency layoffs, adverse
learning disabled children, HB-96	impact determinations, HB-494; SB-218, 860
State purchasing officer, HB-1481	real estate transactions
tuition	sexual orientation, SB-847
partial waiver, university employee children, HB-1525	sexual orientation, HB-1241; SB-847 NEW ACTS
HIGHWAYS	Affirmative Action Apprentice
See: ROADS AND BRIDGES	Program Act, Illinois, HB-1292 Apprentice Equity Act, Illinois, HB-
HOUSING	1292
Abandoned Housing Rehabilitation Act	Basic Access to Housing Act, HB-1228
organization temporary possession, HB-1234	Death with Dignity Act, SB-948 Dignity in Dying Act, HB-691
Housing Authorities Act	Equal Benefit Opportunity Act of 1997,
commissioners	SB-228
appointment, Chicago, SB-26	Freedom of Choice Act, HB-319

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

HUMAN RIGHTS-Cont. INFORMATION - MEETINGS -HIV Pregnancy Screening Act, SB-834 RECORDS—Cont. Native Tribes Development Act, HBexemptions 1413 EMS Board meetings, HB-274 Physician Nondiscrimination Act, HBethics commission proceedings & 2168 documents, HB-1627 Religious Freedom Restoration Act. municipal utility operations, HB-HB-2370 1876 Right to Publicity Act, HB-1422 municipal utility, power agency or State Prohibition of Goods from Forced natural gas agency operations, Labor Act, HB-1176 HB-274 Status of Women Commission, HBquorum of 2, 5 or fewer members, 1277, 1691; SB-627, 773 HB-543 University Police Officer Disciplinary property tax Board of Review or Board Act. HB-1485 of Appeals, not quasi-adjudicative body, SB-552 **INFORMATION - MEETINGS** public bodies: tourism, convention, civic RECORDS center boards, HB-795; SB-596 Freedom of Information Act Vital Records Act - See: PUBLIC delegation or exclusive contracts for HEALTH public records handling, bans, HB-800 INSURANCE REGULATION electronic access fees, HB-587 Comprehensive Health Insurance Plan Act exemptions (CHIP) birthdate, driver's license #, social assessment appeals by insurers, HBsecurity #, HB-71 1400 electronic mail, HB-587 coverage ethics commission proceedings & developmental therapy, children, documents, HB-1627 HB-974 Ill. Pre-Paid Tuition Act disability specialist designation, contracts, HB-190; SB-878 HB-919; SB-376 RTA/Missouri system safety emergency services, HB-390, 643; programs, SB-800 SB-722 National Voter Registration Act of health benefits denial, detailed 1993, implementation, SB-313 statement notice, HB-535; SB-704 news media distributions, HB-1027 public records, DCFS staff findings of managed care patients rights, SB-705 day care licensing violations, HB-2503 mastectomy inpatient care, HB-11, 107; SB-17 public records, electronic storage, HB-1776 naprapathic services, HB-673 technical, HB-587 portability; management programs; lifetime benefits; non-Identification Card Act, Illinois - See: **EXECUTIVE OFFICERS OF STATE** covered costs assessments, SB-802 GOVERNMENT (Secretary of State) plan administrator, HB-1400 **NEW ACTS** technical, HB-1870 Address Confidentiality for Victims of Domestic Violence Act, HB-1329 Dental Service Plan Act Disclosure of Ingredients in Tobacco coverage Products Act, HB-1043; SB-403 managed care patients rights, HB-Electronic Attendance Act, HB-587 603; SB-705 Genetic Information Privacy Act, SB-Health Care Purchasing Group Act 672 Ill. Health Insurance Portability & Right of Publicity Act, HB-1422 Accountability Act; Insurance Producer Administration Fund Workplace Safety and Alcohol and deposits, HB-1400 Drug Abuse Prevention Committee Act, HB-1475 Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act, Illinois Workplace Safety Committee Act, SB-1025; HB-2083 guaranteed renewability, HB-1400 Open Meetings Act Health Maintenance Organization Act electronic attendance, HB-587 adopted children policies, HB-98

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

INSURANCE REGULATION—Cont.

Board

membership, public members, HB-626

child abuse victim discrimination, HB-445

coverage

adopted children, HB-98; SB-33 annual exam services, SB-446

annual mammograms, HB-333

breast cancer, chemotherapy & bone marrow transplantation, SB-149

breast reconstruction surgery, HB-2456

child & domestic abuse victims, discrimination, HB-98

child health supervision services, HB-422, 705; SB-480

children outpatient preventive & primary health care services; Dpt. Public Aid HMO contracts, SB-237

children preventive/primary health care services demonstration program, HB-1565

contraceptives, HB-443

developmental therapy, children, HB-974

diabetes training & education, HB-888, 1142; SB-1048

disability specialist designation, HB-919; SB-376

disabled, hospital dental services, HB-579

drug abuse treatment patients, no ins. denial, HB-1686

drugs, off-label uses, SB-447 emergency services, HB-390, 643; SB-277, 505, 722

endocrinology care provider designations, HB-188

gastrointestinal treatment, HB-143

health benefits denial, detailed statement notice, HB-535; SB-704

investigational cancer treatments, SB-438

managed care patients rights, HB-603; SB-705

mastectomies, no outpatient surgery, HB-2074

mastectomy inpatient care, HB-11, 107; SB-17, 711

mental health care coverage, HB-632

mental illness, HB-81 phenylketonuria treatment prescriptions, HB-1881 INSURANCE REGULATION—Cont.

point-of-service options, SB-505 portability, SB-802

preexisting conditions, HB-1312 prostate cancer screening, HB-1909

disclosure; grievances; health care professional termination; provider networks; Utilization Review Law, HB-626

DPA contracts, accredited medical care entities, HB-1490

genetic information, **HB-8**, 388; SB-672

HMO-employed physicians, HB-364

managed care certification; disclosure & credentialing standards; point of service; utilization review; dispute resolution, SB-276

managed care plans, point of service options, SB-275

physician conduct, reports to Ill. State Medical Disciplinary Board, HB-1468

premature infant discharge, SB-346 residential facility resident referral to long-term care facility, **SB-457**

technical, HB-1490, 1491, **1565**, 1872, 1873, 2101, 2180

technical, SB-701, 1023, 1078, 1079 Insurance Code, Illinois

casualty insurance, fidelity bonds,

surety contracts group vehicle policies, limited liability companies, SB-1066

companies, all

see also: health insurance

automobile claims procedures pamphlet, HB-694 child & domestic abuse victims,

discrimination, HB-98 child abuse victim discrimination,

HB-445 confidentiality privilege, voluntary internal compliance audits

communications, **HB-223** crash parts, choice of auto body repair shop, **HB-1502**

domestic abuse victim coverage, SR-490

emergency medical care, SB-277 genetic testing discrimination, HB-388

health benefits denial, detailed statement notice, HB-535; SB-704

improper claims practice, arbitrary caps in vehicle repair estimates, **HB-1428**

managed care, patient rights, HB-603; SB-705

INSURANCE REGULATION—Cont. INSURANCE REGULATION—Cont. managed care, point of service contraceptives, HB-443 options, HB-626; SB-275 developmental therapy, children, portability coverage, SB-802 HB-974 property assessed value, fire & diabetes training & education, extended coverage, HB-696 HB-888, 1142; SB-1048 uninsured and hit & run motor disability specialist designation, veh. coverage, arbitration, HB-919; SB-376 SB-710 disabled, hospital dental services, vehicle damages from road HB-579 conditions, comprehensive domestic abuse victims; life, coverage, HB-2273 health, disability coverage, HBvehicle financial responsibility 1332; **SB-490** proof, primary loss coverage, drug abuse treatment patients, no HB-224 ins. denial, HB-1686 companies, unauthorized drugs, off-label uses, SB-447 naprapathic service providers, endocrinology care provider HB-1881 designations, HB-188 third party administrators, gastrointestinal treatment, HB-HB-2226 143 definitions, classifications genetic testing information, HB-8; Drycleaner Environmental SB-672 Response Trust Fund Act, health benefits, survivors of police exempt from Code, HB-1271 & firefighters killed in line of domestic companies duty, HB-1421 changes in capital; guaranty fund investigational cancer treatments. borrowing; HB-2226 HB-620; SB-438 investments practices, SB-801 licensed clinical professional mutual company, conversion to counselor treatment, HB-161 stock company, HB-2226 mammograms, HB-1330 replication transactions; hedging managed care, point of service transactions, SB-801 options, HB-626; SB-275 exempt: Drycleaner Environmental mastectomies, no outpatient Response Trust Fund, HB-2164 surgery, HB-2074 financial institutions insurance sales mastectomy inpatient care, HBlaw, new Article, HB-375, 586 11, 107; SB-17, 711 fire and marine insurance mental illness, HB-81, 111 claims, damaged structure securing costs, HB-1232 naprapathic services, HB-1881 genetic information, HB-8, 388; SBorgan transplantation procedures 672 information, SB-1047 health care reimbursement Pap/prostate tests, HB-1881 emergency services, HB-390, 643; phenylketonuria treatment SB-505, 722 prescriptions, HB-1881 mental health care coverage, HBpreexisting conditions, HB-1312 632 prostate cancer screening, HBpoint-of-service options, SB-505 1909 health insurance serious mental illness, HB-428, see also: companies, all 2459 adopted children, HB-98; SB-33 homeowners/renters annual exam services, SB-446 day care homes, SB-124 annual mammograms, HB-333 subjects of abuse, no refusal to insure, HB-2508 breast cancer, chemotherapy & bone marrow transplantation, Illinois Insurance Guaranty Fund SB-149 claims: third party exclusions; breast reconstruction surgery, HBexhaustion; obligation/liability 2456 reductions, HB-223, 1552; SBchild health supervision services, HB-422, 705; SB-480 insolvent companies, ligidator & children, adoptees or under legal receiver liability; right to

recover; HB-1552

INSURANCE REGULATION—Cont. INSURANCE REGULATION—Cont. insurance exchange unauthorized companies additional exchanges; syndicates service of process, reinsurance issuance, HB-1266 new & reorganization; runoff of operations; fees; statements; workers' compensation and employers' disclosure, HB-223 liability rates syndicate fees; financial records discount, drug-free workplace examination; quarterly filings; program participants, HB-2034 liquidation expenses; rules; Limited Health Service Organization Act HB-1881; SB-659 child abuse victim discrimination, HBinsurance information/privacy 445 protection coverage naprapathic service providers, HBadopted children, HB-98; SB-33 673, 1881 annual exam services, SB-446 Life and Health Insurance Association breast cancer, chemotherapy & Guaranty Law bone marrow transplantation, annuity contracts, pre-1990, HB-SB-149 627: SB-192 breast reconstruction surgery, HBmine subsidence insurance 2456 intergovernmental cooperatives, child & domestic abuse victims, HB-223, 829 discrimination, HB-98 motor vehicle child health supervision services, see also: companies, all HB-422, 705; SB-480 anti-theft device premium diabetes training & education, discounts, HB-1260 HB-888, 1142; SB-1048 arbitration, uninsured and hit & disability specialist designation, run coverage, HB-289 HB-919; SB-376 cancellation, notify Sec. of State, disabled, hospital dental services, HB-326 HB-579 crash parts, choice of auto body drug abuse treatment patients, no repair shop, HB-1502 ins. denial, HB-1686 group vehicle policies, limited drugs, off-label uses, SB-447 liability companies, SB-1066 emergency medical care, SB-277 improper claims practice. endocrinology care provider arbitrary caps in vehicle repair designations, HB-188 estimates, HB-1428 gastrointestinal treatment, HBloss information, 5 years, SB-196 143 rental vehicles, proof of financial health benefits denial, detailed responsibility, HB-1647 statement notice, HB-535; SBrepair service providers, insured choice, HB-2084 investigational cancer treatments, vehicle damages from road SB-438 conditions, comprehensive mammograms, HB-1330 coverage, HB-2273 managed care patients rights, HBpremium finance regulation 603; SB-705 agents, producers, HB-2226 mastectomy inpatient care, HBproducers, limited representatives, 11, 107; SB-17, 711 registered firms mental illness, HB-81 insurance producer licensing exam phenylketonuria treatment analysis, HB-2322 prescriptions, HB-1881 registered firms, limited liability point-of-service options, SB-505 companies, **HB-223**, 224 portability, SB-802 property and casualty rates preexisting conditions, HB-1312 Dpt. regulation; financial info prostate cancer screening, HBreports, HB-298 technical, HB-176, 223, 441, 1236 1265, 1410, 1874, 1875, 2102, 2282, genetic information, HB-8, 388; SB-672 2283, 2284, 2285 managed care plans, point of service technical, SB-131, 132, 196, 197, 198, options, SB-275 294, 295, 296, 466, 467, 468, 913, 1023 technical, HB-1866

INSURANCE REGULATION—Cont. **NEW ACTS** Access to Emergency Services Act, HB-390 Consumer Insurance Board Act, HB-Correctional Managed Health Care Advisory Committee Act, HB-993 Drug-Free Workplace Program Act. HB-2034 Drycleaner Environmental Response Trust Fund, HB-1271 Elder Care Savings Bond Act, HB-504 Genetic Information Privacy Act, SB-672 Health Care Appointment Transportation Act, SB-911 Health Care Professional Disclosure Act, HB-1468 Health Care Purchasing Group Act, HB-1311 Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act, Ill., SB-802 Health Security Act, SB-189 Healthy Start Insurance Plan Act, HB-1302 Insurance Sales Act, HB-222 Managed Care Entity Responsibility and Patient Rights Act, HB-626 Managed Care Patient Rights Act. SB-705; HB-603 Managed Care Reform Act, HB-626 Managed Care Responsibility to Members Act, HB-1042, 2285 Managed Dental Care Patient Protection and Reform Act, HB-423, 558; SB-750 Mortgage Insurance Limitation and Notification Act, SB-1076 Patient Access to Treatment Act. (dermatologists), HB-843 Patient Communication Act, Illinois, HB-333 Patient Protection in Utilization Review Act, HB-1562 Post-Mastectomy Care Act, SB-711 Public Safety Employee Benefit Act, HB-1347 Renter's Financial Responsibility and Protection Act, HB-844, 1647 Senior Health Insurance Coverage Commission Act, HB-48

insurance co. or reciprocal, HB-2226 Small Employers Rating Renewability and Portability Act, repeals, SB-802 Title Insurance Act escrow agents, HB-922; SB-1240 federal rules, basis for Dir. Financial Institutions decisions, HB-1690 fee schedule; escrow agents, HB-922 fees, charges, taxes, HB-591 right to rescind title insurance policy, HB-1621 technical, HB-922 technical, SB-591 Vision Service Plan Act repeals, SB-193 Voluntary Health Services Plans Act child abuse victim discrimination, HB-445 coverage adopted children, HB-98; SB-33 annual exam services, SB-446 breast cancer, chemotherapy & bone marrow transplantation, SB-149 breast reconstruction surgery, HB-2456 child & domestic abuse victims, discrimination, HB-98 child health supervision services, HB-422, 705; SB-480 contraceptives, HB-443 developmental therapy, children, HB-974 diabetes training & education, HB-888, 1142; SB-1048 disability specialist designation, HB-919: SB-376 disabled, hospital dental services, HB-579 drug abuse treatment patients, no ins. denial, HB-1686 drugs, off-label uses, SB-447 emergency medical care, SB-277 endocrinology care provider designations, HB-188 gastrointestinal treatment, HB-143 health benefits denial, detailed statement notice, HB-535; SBinvestigational cancer treatments, SB-438 mammograms, HB-1330 managed care patients rights, HB-603; SB-705 mastectomies, no outpatient surgery, HB-2074 mastectomy inpatient care, HB-11, 107; SB-17, 711

INSURANCE REGULATION—Cont.

trust fund reorganization, mutual

Worker Benefit Security Act, HB-1474

controlling producer, HB-2226

relationship disclosure, subscriber's

Producer Controlled Insurer Act

agreement, HB-2282

Trust Act

definitions: controlled insurer,

Religious and Charitable Risk Pooling

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

INSURANCE REGULATION—Cont.

mental illness, HB-81
phenylketonuria treatment
prescriptions, HB-1881
point-of-service options, SB-505
portability, SB-802
preexisting conditions, HB-1312
prostate cancer screening, HB1909

genetic information, **HB-8**, 388; SB-672

managed care plans, point of service options, SB-275

INTERGOVERNMENTAL COOPERATION/ INTERSTATE AGREEMENTS

DCFS placement interstate exchange, HB-1156

Intergovernmental Cooperation Actchild support collections, transfers from DPA to Attorney General, HB-2050, 2336, 2359

investments, risk management agencies, HB-201; SB-693, 1043

land use joint plans, NE III. Planning Commission, HB-321

municipal joint action water agencies Lake Michigan, Mississippi R., Missouri R., **HB-1193**; SB-373

Interstate Ozone Transport Oversight Act
-See: ENVIRONMENTAL SAFETY
NEW ACTS

Bi-State Transit Safety Act, SB-800

INTERSTATE COMPACTS

Bi-State Development Compact Act teleconference meetings, HB-857, 1193 Interstate Ozone Transport Oversight Act -See: ENVIRONMENTAL SAFETY NEW ACTS

> Interstate Compact on Adoption Act, HB-165

LABOR RELATIONS

Educational Labor Relations Act, Illinois bargainable matter, HB-807; SB-241 Board membership, **HB-452**, 654 Chicago schools: collective bargaining subjects: strike bar: PA 89-15 HB-

subjects; strike ban; PA89-15, HB-546 educational employee, part-time

academic employees, HB-551 prohibited subjects applicability, Chi. school districts, SB-837

strikes, 10 days' notice, SB-645 technical, HB-1488

UofI bargaining units (PA89-4), HB-405; SB-439

Labor Dispute Act

exception: injdunctions under Advertisemment for and Employment of Strike Workers Act, HB-2100; SB-1060 LABOR RELATIONS-Cont.

NEW ACTS

Human Services Delivery Act, HB-735, 2325

Labor Equity Act, Illinois, SB-1060 Second Lowest Bidders' Protection Act, SB-1004: HB-2085

Public Labor Relations Act, Illinois

application of Act, over 5 employees, HB-1063

comparable employer, SB-184 firefighter residency, arbitration, **HB-674**, 896; **SB-753**

intergovernmental agreement entities, SB-469

public safety telecommunicators, mandated mediation & strike prohibition, HB-1530; SB-469

RTA-CTA bargaining agreements, SB-415

State Police, rank, bargaining units, HB-578

technical, HB-938, 2263

technical, SB-204

unconstitutional laws, revises & repeals, HB-1393

9-1-1 dispatchers, no strikes, HB-1530; SB-469

LAW ENFORCEMENT

Criminal Identification Act

background checks, conviction & pending arrest info, HB-1433

delinquent minor fingerprints, HB-2095

expungements, HB-2212

firearm unlawful use, 1st offense, probation, no expungement, HB-2293; SB-1189

Criminal Justice Information Act, Illinois
Authority

membership, increases, HB-1293 gang census by locality, HB-193

Department of State Police - See: EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS OF STATE GOVERNMENT

LEADS (Law Enforcement Agencies Data System)

expungement if no conviction, HB-2212

Narcotic Control Division Abolition Act -See CONTROLLED SUBSTANCES NEW ACTS

Health Facilities Protection Act, HB-850

Law Enforcement Intern Training Act, HB-695

Law Enforcement, Crime Victim, and Corrections Officer Protection Act, HB-547

LAW ENFORCEMENT—Cont.

Police Officer Disciplinary Act, HB-1109

Police Training Act, Illinois - See: LOCAL GOVERNMENT

State Police Act

burial expenses benefit, HB-813; SB-199

raise, longevity, HB-577

Statewide Organized Gang Database Act gang data compilation, HB-193

Uniform Conviction Information Act background checks, conviction & pending arrest info, HB-1433 information request fee, HB-1914

LEGISLATURE

Compensation Review Act

repeals; Compensation Review Board Abolition Act, SB-207

State's attorneys salaries, HB-1123

General Assembly Compensation Act congratulatory resolution fees, HB-229 office allowance, increases, HB-229

General Assembly Organization Act technical, SB-1016

Legislative Commission Reorganization Act of 1984

(for individual Commissions, See: BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS)

block grant use hearings; funding level recommendations; SB-887

Legislative Materials Act

congratulatory resolution copies, member fee schedule, HB-229

Lobbvist Registration Act

legislator gifts & honoraria, bans, HB-292, 1074

lobbyist compensation, report, HB-502 official notification of lobbyist expenditures, SB-1105

persons prohibited from lobbying, HB-2213

pre-registration period, eliminates; State Employee Gift Ban Act, HB-2324

reports to each listed official, HB-1074 NEW ACTS

Advisory Referenda Act, Illinois, SB-741

Agency Appropriation Act, HB-351, 415

Compensation Review Board Abolition Act, SB-207

Employee Health Benefit Mandate Note Act, HB-1263; SB-769

Fund Education First Act, HB-100; SB-616, 637

Local Government Contract Lobbyist Disclosure Act, SB-130

LEGISLATURE—Cont.

Silver-Haired Legislature, SB-1046 State Emp. Gift Ban Act, HB-2325 State Employee Gift Ban and Ethics Act, SB-1198

State Gift Ban Act, HB-76, 1627, 2341 Truth in Budgeting Note Act, HB-93 note acts

Fiscal Note Act

background detail info, HB-292
Truth in Budgeting Note Act, creates; repeals Fiscal, Pension, Judicial, State Debt, Correctional and Balanced Budget note acts, HB-93

LIBRARIES

Library System Act, Illinois

grants, tax limitations; equalization grants, SB-39

Local Library Act, Illinois

personnel, library-municipality joint employer, HB-1047

Public Library District Act of 1991 appropriation ordinances, uniform filing date, HB-571; SB-846

LIENS

Clinical Psychologists Lien Act total amount maximum, SB-1206, 1248

Commercial Real Estate Broker Lien Act commercial leases, lien attachments, HR-1345

Dentists Lien Act

total amount maximum, SB-1206, 1248

Emergency Medical Services Personnel Lien Act

total amount maximum, SB-1206, 1248

Home Health Agency Lien Act total amount maximum, SB-1206, 1248

Hospital Lien Act

total amount maximum, SB-1206, 1248

Mechanics Lien Act

construction trust funds, unpaid sums from waivers, **HB-1111**

Notice of Furnishing/Notice of Commencement, SB-708

NEW ACTS

Optometrists Lien Act, **HB-2150** Physical Therapist Lien Act

total amount maximum, SB-1206,

Physicians Lien Act

attachments; written notices; SB-246 total amount maximum, SB-1206, 1248

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

LIQUOR REGULATION LIQUOR REGULATION—Cont. Beer Industry Fair Dealing Act - See: sting operation sales restrictions, BUSINESS TRANSACTIONS HB-155 Liquor Control Act of 1934 telephone/mail-order sales records, SB-407 advertising manufacturer/distributor tobacco products retail sales materials, HB-671, 679, 903, license, HB-944; SB-1113 ੋ915; SB-664 taxation wine & spirits lists, menus -alcoholic cider, HB-2385 inside sign designations, HBinformation release, taxpayer 671, 679, 915 request, HB-2188; SB-856 Grape and Wine Resources Council, technical, HB-1594, 1855 HB-842, 1678; SB-910 unconstitutional laws, revises & liability repeals, HB-1393 loss of society actions, HB-297 **NEW ACTS** minors & persons selling to them, Underage Purchase, Possession and prosecution, HB-679 Sales Prevention Act of 1997, HBrecoverable amounts, HB-46, 87, 944; SB-1113 Wine Manufacture Incentive and recovery dollar limits, removes, Marketing Act, SB-390 HB-46 LOCAL GOVERNMENT licensing Emergency Telephone System Act proof of insurance, HB-87 Board tobacco products retail sales public member/county board license, HB-944; SB-1113 member, HB-1837 wine-maker second location, sales false reports, HB-172 limits, license fee, SB-910 fund uses, SB-382 Liquor Control Commission sophisticated system, computer-aided fines/penalties schedule, HB-1865 dispatch systems, SB-1120 tobacco vendors, Commission State Police emergency wireless phone oversee, SB-1101 network, HB-617 manufacturers, distributors, importing technical, HB-267, 646 distributors wireless 9-1-1 service, SB-761 advertising materials, HB-671, Fire Protection Training Act 679, 903, 915; SB-664 reimbursement by State Fire Marshal coil cleaning services sales, HB-679 Office; rules; HB-820 Government Salary Withholding Act dispensing accessories sales, HB-679 charitable organization selection, HB-2217 signs & inside advertising materials, HB-679, 903; SB-664 charitable payroll deductions, restrictions, HB-1752 product sampling, test marketing, HB-679, 1862 Governmental Account Audit Act sales, gifts, delivery investment reports, HB-39 brew pub sales limits, HB-679 local gov't. financial reports & audits, HB-910; SB-607 coil cleaning services sales. HB-679 home rule, preempts or limits credit sales, bans, HB-1863 HB-57, 216, 685, 803, 1062, 1147, equipment cleaning every 2 wks.; 1228, 1627, 1663, 1739, 1861, 1879, dispensing accessory sales, 2116, 2420 HR-679 SB-52, 169, 228, **452**, **531**, 624, 707, 713, 728, **730**, 859, 903, 929, 996, fraudulent ID; minor & seller 1190, 1192 prosecution; **HB-679**, 1864 liquor containing foreign objects, Local Government Debt Reform Act - See: bans, HB-679, 1865 FINANCE Louis Joliet Renaissance Center, Local Governmental and Governmental City Center Campus, Joliet Jr. Employees Tort Immunity Act - See: College facilities, HB-1374 CIVIL IMMUNITIES Local Governmental Employees Political retailer warning signs, fetal alcohol syndrome, HB-1102 Rights Act

LOCAL GOVERNMENT—Cont.

sheriff's office employees running for office, leave of absence, SB-760

Local Records Act

technical, HB-1916

Municipal Budget Law, Illinois

funds expenditure before annual budget & appropriation, HB-641, 677; SB-307

NEW ACTS

Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 Local Government Reimbursement Act, HB-2224

Downstate Fire Department Promotion Act, HB-809

Equal Benefit Opportunity Act of 1997, SB-228

Equipable Construction Act, SB-707 Equitable Construction Act, SB-707

Grant and Loan Program
Administrative Expense Act, SB962; HB-1744

Illinois River Watershed Restoration Act, **HB-424**

Law Enforcement Intern Training Act, HB-695

Local Government Adopt-A-Public-Building Act, HB-2511

Local Government Contract Lobbyist Disclosure Act, SB-130

Local Government Firearm Regulation Preemption Act, HB-216

Local Government Tax Incentive Prohibition Act, HB-148

Local Governmental Acceptance of Credit Cards Act, SB-680

Religious Freedom Restoration Act, HB-2370

Rent Control Preemption Act, SB-531 River Restoration and Conservation

Grant Act, HB-424 Soybean Ink Act, HB-316

Special Assessment Supplemental Bond and Procedure Act, HB-1409; SB-103

Urban Growth Planning Act, HB-2420 Water Rescue Act, SB-315

Youth Crime Prevention Consortium Act, **HB-2147**

Police Training Act, Illinois

Board audits, Community Policing Fund distributees, HB-2288

civilian personnel training; public college curriculum, approved schools; course certification; HB-594

conservators of the peace training course, SB-369

domestic violence instruction, HB-1538 part-time county corrections officers, no mandatory training, SB-762

LOCAL GOVERNMENT—Cont.

retired peace officers, weapons exemption proficiency course, HB-744; SB-100

technical, HB-1913

Public Building Commission Act dissolution, HB-794; SB-596 technical, HB-1602

Public Officer Prohibited Activities Act conflict of interest

gov't. officers, disclosure, SB-270 hospital staff, hospital districts, SB-234

municipal officers, SB-70, 594

Public Officer Simultaneous Tenure Act township highway commissioners, removes, HB-2424

referenda standardization, SB-373

State Comptroller Local Government Advisory Board - See: EXECUTIVE OFFICERS OF STATE GOVERNMENT (Comptroller)

Uniform Peace Officers' Disciplinary Act complaints supported by sworn affidavits, HB-2251

State college/university officers, HB-1485

written notice prior to interrogation, HB-1321

MEETINGS

SEE: INFORMATION - MEETINGS - RECORDS

MENTAL HEALTH AND DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES

Community Services Act

cost of living increases, DHS appropriation, HB-368

direct care workers wage increases, annual appropriation, HB-649

employee compensation, HB-925

funding, annual adjustment, HB-1377 grants, Home-Based Support Services Program, Dpt. Human Services, HB-2109; SB-237

technical, HB-1634

Dev. Dis. and Mental Disability Services
Act

grants, Home-Based Support Services Program, Dpt. Human Services, HB-

Dev. Disabilities, Illinois Planning Council Law on

Board, appointments, SB-237

Dpt. Human Services office, SB-238 membership, Senate advice & consent; specific representation, SB-1071

Dev. Disability and Mental Disability Services Act

> grants, Home-Based Support Services Program, Dpt. Human Services, HB-2109; SB-237

MENTAL HEALTH AND DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES—Cont.

DMHDD-See: EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS OF STATE GOVERNMENT (HUMAN SERVICES)

MHDD Administrative Act - See: EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS OF STATE GOVERNMENT (HUMAN SERVICES)

MHDD Code

clinical professional counselors, HB-505

county prisoner transfers, mental health attention, SB-922

liens for DMHDD, charges owed to State, SB-785

pilot project: services for persons with developmental disabilities, SB-320

psychotropic medication & electroconvulsive therapy, SB-317, 1035

service provider representative payee status. HB-1447

technical, HB-168

technical, SB-696, 842

MHDD Confidentiality Act

disclosure: sex offenders, fugitives, SB-956

disclosure: therapists report to DCFS Inspector General, SB-240

psychotropic medication & electroconvulsive therapy, SB-317, 1035

unconstitutional laws, revises & repeals, HB-1393

NEW ACTS

Assisted Living Act, SB-328 Human Services Delivery Act, HB-735, 2325

Inspector General Act, SB-240 Vulnerable Adults Act, SB-754

MILITARY AFFAIRS

See Also: EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS OF STATE GOVERNMENT (Military Affairs)

See Also: VETERANS

Department of Veterans Affairs - See: EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS OF STATE GOVERNMENT

Military Code of Illinois

Lincoln's Challenge Program, student allowances, HB-2223

MUNICIPALITIES

Municipal Budget Law, Illinois - See: LOCAL GOVERNMENT

Municipal Code, Illinois

administrative adjudications, municipal ordinance violations, HB-1918; SB-574, 971

MUNICIPALITIES—Cont.

corporate powers and functions - see: public health, safety, welfare; or, see: public works, buildings, property electric utilities deregulation, SB-55 finance

> competitive bidding, HB-1912; SB-960

electric utilities deregulation, HB-362; SB-55

electricity use tax, **HB-362**; SB-55 Home Rule Municipal Use Tax Act, ROC application, HB-2363

hotel tax uses, economic development promotion, HB-1299: SB-736

investments reports, HB-39

local gov't. financial reports & audits, HB-910; SB-607

occupation & use taxes, capital projects, HB-318

privilege taxes, sen. cit. exempt, HB-1093

State and Municipal Revenue Task Force; electricity use tax, HB-1998

technological equipment sales, tax, HB-533, SB-374

telecommunications tax, HB-254, 468; SB-51

utility business taxes, HB-988 utility taxes, enterprise zone exemptions, HB-709

local improvements

multiple, one special assessment project, HB-1409; SB-103

officers

investments reports, HB-39 officers and employees

Chi. police duty disability & limited duty employment, HB-2309

Chi. police, limited-duty employment, SB-1194

conflicts of interest, SB-70, 270, 594

conservators of the peace, **SB-369** developmental therapy, children, HB-974

education preference-police & fire applicants, SB-437

elective office, not eligible after convictions, HB-1140

financial reports publication, HB-1305

fire/police applicants, maximum age, SB-106

health benefits denial, detailed statement notice, HB-535; SB-704

MUNICIPALITIES-Cont.

health benefits, annual mammograms, HB-333

health benefits, survivors of police & firefighters killed in line of duty, HB-1421

insurance disability specialist designation, HB-919; SB-376

Managed Care Reform Act, HB-626

managed health care patients rights, HB-603; SB-705

mastectomy inpatient care, HB-11, 107; SB-17, 711

officials, compensation, HB-1193

Police Board disciplinary recommendations, written record, SB-397

president vacancy, trustee appointment, SB-1118

resignations, admissions of guilt for criminal offenses, SB-1225

school crossing guards, full-time, SB-839

organization of municipalities

village incorporation, **HB-353**; SB-612

public health, safety, welfare (corporate powers and functions)

adult entertainment centers, **HB-1883**, 2473

bonding requirements, **HB-2161**; SB-919, 920

building code, property definition, HB-1013

cable TV franchises, SB-272, 999

cable TV, delinquency & collection fees, SB-1120

cable TV, phone, utility late payment fees; billing dates; HB-2398

cable TV, real estate owner just compensation, SB-691

deer hunting regulation, SB-624 demolition, abandoned property,

electrical contractor regulation, HB-61

HB-104; SB-973

graffiti-removal, private property, HB-661

land donations, subdivision improvements, SB-929

police officers, unlock vehicles upon owner request, HB-2240

private swimming pool enclosures, HB-1009, 1162

real estate transfers, inspections, HB-305; SB-779

rental property managers, municipal regulation, HB-249 retail theft ordinance, SB-377

MUNICIPALITIES—Cont.

telecommunications regulation, bans, SB-1109

tobacco sales regulation, HB-207, 796

unsafe bldgs.-hazardous substances, HB-38, 1735; SB-970

waste disposal service, limits displacement of private service providers, HB-1399

weed cutting costs, foreclosure, HB-350

public works, buildings, property (corporate powers and functions)

airports, muni. acquisition of property, eliminates, HB-1697

fees, utility company property use, HB-987

multi-year contracts; water commissioners compensation, SB-596

municipal power agency powers, SB-703

municipal utility delinquencies, liens, HB-246

parking areas, commercial & industrial facilities, municipal regulation, **HB-307**; **SB-106**

public rights-of-way regulation, HB-1231

public water/sanitary sewer district contracts, HB-353

real estate sale notice, owners of abutting land, SB-139

recreational facility notes & bonds, interest-free, HB-1310

rent, utility company property use, HB-985

residential parking restrictions, SB-597

school crossing guards, full-time, SB-839

street excavation utility permit fees, HB-984

street/alley vacation ordinances, effective, SB-213

tax increment allocation (TIF) - see below

TIF (tax increment financing) - see below

utility operations referenda, abolishes, HB-986

water service discontinuance contracts, HB-2316

water supply source location, HB-2374, 2375

technical, HB-525, 1010, 1011, 1045, 1191, 1192, 1608, 1609, 1636, 1719, 1734, 2205, 2206, 2207

technical, SB-42, 43, 44, 382, 977, 992, 1095, **1118**, 1119, 1237

MUNICIPALITIES-Cont.

territory

annexation/disconnection notice to election authorities, SB-1208 annexation, zoning classification,

SB-106 disconnection by court order, HB-

732, 1374; SB-687, 688

TIF (Tax Increment Allocation Redevelopment Act)

additional parcels, adjusted EAV, SB-1219

blighted areas, HB-697; SB-398 EAV adjustments, HB-1374

feasibility studies, notice & hearings, HB-1378; SB-400

housing impact study; assistance; feasibility study topics; information availability, HB-525

limitations on TIF districts, SB-41 project extension, 35 yrs.,

HB-2060

redevelopment plan-no golf course; professional services contracts; redev. project costs; joint review boards; HB-525

redevelopment plans; relocation costs; compensatory damages, eminet domain; affordable housing study, HB-698; SB-399

redevelopment project area, no enterprise zone abatement, HB-524

revenues-Affordable Housing Fund, HB-1379; SB-401 woodlands, HB-2379

unsafe buildings - see: public health, safety, welfare

new acts

Downstate Fire Department Promotion Act, HB-809

Electric Customer Choice and Protection Act, HB-1998

Electrician Licensing Act, HB-61, 681 Electricity Infrastructure Maintenance Fee Law, HB-362; SB-55

Fire Department Promotion Act, SB-713

Managed Care Patient Rights Act, SB-705; HB-603

Municipal Fire Department Promotion Act, SB-713

Private Swimming Pool Enclosure Act, HB-1009, 1162

School Land Dedication and School Facility Impact Fee Act, HB-1313

Special Assessment Supplemental Bond and Procedure Act, HB-1409; SB-103

Telecommunications Municipal Infrastructure Maintenance Fee Act, SB-994, 996; HB-1147, 1739, 1915

MUNICIPALITIES-Cont.

Truss Construction Fire Safety Act, HB-768

NECLEAR SAFETY

New Acts

Low-Level Radioactive Waste Management Act, Ill., SB-817 technical, SB-817

NEW ACTS

A

Access to Emergency Services Act, HB-390, 643

Address Confidentiality for Victims of Domestic Violence Act, HB-1329

Advanced Practice Registered Nurse Pratice Act, SB-459

Advisory Referenda Act, Ill., SB-741 AFDC Recipients Transportation to Employment Act, SB-884

Affirmative Action Apprentice Program Act, Ill., HB-1292

Agency Appropriations Act, HB-351, 415

Agency Performance Review Act, HB-394

Aldo DeAngelis Program for Educational Involvement in the Performing Arts Act, SB-681

Alzheimer's Special Care Disclosure Act, HB-1486

Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 Local Government Reimbursement Act, HB-2221

Ammunition Tax Act, SB-441

Amusement Rider Responsibility Act, SB-85

Appellate and Circuit Courts Redistricting Act, HB-85

Appellate Court Redistricting Act, SB-945

Apprentice Equity Act, Illinois, HB-1292

Assist. Technology Evaluation and Training Centers Act, SB-1084

Assisted Living Act, SB-328

Assisted Living Establishment Act, SB-743; HB-1389, 1693, 2045

Assistive Technology Warranty Act, SB-53

Attorney General Child Support Enforcement Act, HB-2346

Attorney-client Contingent Fee Information Act, SB-383

Auctioneer Licensing Act, HB-2087 Automobile Leasing Occupation and Use Tax Act, HB-601, 1121, 2333

Automobile Renting Excise Tax Act, HB-208

Automotive Repair Act, SB-1039

NEW ACTS—Cont. **NEW ACTS—Cont.** Correctional Managed Health Care Balanced Budget Act, Ill., HB-86 Advisory Committee Act, HB-993 Basic Access to Housing Act, HB-1228 County Economic Development Project Area Tax Increment Allocation Act, Bi-State Transit Safety Act, SB-800 SB-106; HB-1374 Builder and Developer Land Valuation County Retail License for Tobacco Act, SB-929 Products Act, HB-1247 Building Commission Act, Ill., SB-428; Credit Reporting Fairness Act, SB-472 HB-1816 Crimes Committed Against Children Business Corporation Act of 1983, Act, HB-2 SB-952 D Business Use Incentives for Large-Scale Development Act, SB-938; Death with Dignity Act, SB-948 Debt Issuance Reform Act, HB-1024 HB-1627 C Dental Hygiene Practice Act, HB-1861 Campaign Finance Oversight Design Professions Practice Act, HB-Commission Act. SB-745 Diabetes Self-Management Training Campaign Finance Reform Law of 1997, HB-10 and Education Act, SB-1048; HB-Campaign Sign Regulation Act, SB-Dies and Molds Ownership Transfer Act of 1997, HB-513 Capitol Rotunda Banner Act, SB-1187 Dignity in Dying Act, HB-691 Charitable, Religious and Educational Disclosure of Ingredients in Tobacco Non-Profit Corporation Immunity Products Act, HB-1043; SB-403 Act, SB-546 Child Advocate Act, HB-975 Dissection Alternatives Act, SB-271; HB-2365, 2395 Child Bicycle Safety Act, HB-1021 Divorce Mediator Certification Act, Child Care Capital Development Act, SB-835 HB-420 Downstate Fire Department Promotion Child Safety Act, HB-1021 Act, HB-809 Child Support Enforcement Act of Downstate Horse Racing Recovery Act 1997, HB-2266 of 1997, HB-1060 Choice of Law and Forum Act, SB-952 Drug-Free Workplace Program Act, Circuit Courts Redistricting Act, SB-HB-2034 944 Drycleaner Environmental Response Civic Center Code, HB-235 Trust Fund Act, HB-1271, 2164 Clean Election Act, HB-75, 866 E Coal Recovery Act of 1997, Ill., SB-Early Childhood Grant Program Act, 287 HB-465 Commission on the Status of Women Economic Dev. Act, SB-73 Act, SB-627, 773; HB-1277, 1691 Economic Dev. and Job Development Community Food Garden Act, HB-604 Act, SB-631 Community Workforce Employment Economic Dev. for a Growing Economy Council Act, SB-487 Tax Credit Act, HB-1627 Compensation Review Board Abolition Economic Dev. Reassessment Act, SB-Act, SB-207 1090 Comprehensive Childbirth Act, HB-Economic Development Income Tax 1623 Credit Board Act, HB-1339 Comprehensive Property Tax Study Education Finance Reform Act of Commission, HB-2396 1997, SB-975; HB-1724 Compulsive Gambling Intervention Education for the Future Today Act, Act. HB-624 HB-396 Construction Safety Professionals Act, Education, Job Training, Placement, SB-721 Retention, and Re-Employment Act, Construction Trust Fund Act, HB-2081 HB-1111 Educational Choice Act, SB-565; HB-Consumer Insurance Board Act, HB-Elder Care Savings Bond Act, HB-504 Consumer Late Payment Act, SB-481 Electric Customer Choice and

Protection Act, HB-1998

Contractor Reporting Act, HB-1684

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

NE	W ACTS—Cont.	NE	W ACTS—Cont.
	Electric Revenue Use Tax Act, HB-	G	
	286 Electrician Licensing Act, HB-61, 681,		Gambling Referendum Act, SB-211, 326; HB-640
	1834 Electricity Excise Tax Law, HB-362; SB-55		Gambling Right to Vote Act, HB-386 Gaming Act of 1997, Ill., HB-169
	Electricity Infrastructure Maintenance Fee Law, HB-362 ; SB-55		Gang Member Registration and Community Notification Act, HB- 2261
	Electronic Attendance Act, HB-587 Electronic Fingerprinting Act, HB-		General State Aid Continuing Appropria-io tion Law, HB-452
	2123 Employee Health Benefit Mandate		Genetic Information Privacy Act, HB-8
	Note Act, HB-1263; SB-769 Employee Leasing Company Act, HB-223; SB-417		Grant and Loan Program Administrative Expense Act, SB- 962; HB-1744
	Employment Training Act, HB-612	H	902, 11B- 1744
	Empowerment Zone & Enterprise Community ity Private Activity Bond Task Force Act, HB-2076		Handgun and Assault Weapon Liability Act, SB-442
	Empowerment Zone and Enterprise		Health Care Appointment Transportation Act, SB-911
	Community School Facility Improvement Act, HB-1665, 2076		Health Care Facilities Act, HB-851
	Endangering School Bus Transporation Act, HB-561		Health Care Professional Disclosure Act, HB-1468
	Energy Education and Marketing Act, HB-998		Health Care Purchasing Group Act, HB-1311
	Environmental Justice Act, HB-518 Equal Justice Assistance Act, Ill., HB-		Health Facilities Protection Act, HB- 850
	425		Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act, SB-802
	Equitable Construction Act, SB-707 Equitable School Funding Act of 1997,		Health Security Act, SB-189
	SB-2 Fund Companion Act. HP 1418		Healthy Kids Plan Act, SB-514 Healthy Start Insurance Plan Act, HB-
_	Euro Conversion Act, HB-1418 Export Assistance Act, Ill., HB-2055		1302 Healthy Start Program Act, HB-230
F	Fair and Equitable School Funding Formula Act, HB-1, 452		High School Athletics Competitive Bidding Act, HB-1025
	Family and Medical Leave Act, Ill., HB-1703		Higher Education Facilities Support Act, HB-2220
	Family and Personal Protection Act, HB-1061, 1557		HIV Education for Pregnant Women Act, SB-190
	Farm Economic Development and Renewable Fuel Act, Illinois, HB- 1116; SB-908		HIV Pregnancy Screening Act, SB-834 Home Inspection Fraud Prevention Act, HB-806
	Financial Transaction Card Acceptance Act, HB-200; SB-1045 Finance Proportion Act, SB		Home Medical Equipment and Services Provider License Act, HB-522
	Fire Department Promotion Act, SB-713		Home Repair and Remodeling
	Firearm Tax Act, HB-419 Fiscal and Economic Stability Act, Ill.,		Registration Act, SB-356 Home Rule Site Tax Act, HB-2302
	HB-35 Flex-time Rights Act, HB-1704		Human Cloning Prohibition Act, HB- 1829 2235; SB-1230
	Forensic Testing Act, HB-2160		Human Services Delivery Act, HB-735, 2325
	Free Tobacco Sample Prohibition Act, HB-359		Hypnotherapist Licensing Act, SB-903; HB-1663
	Freedom of Choice Act, HB-319 Fund Education First Act, HB-100; SR-616 637	I	Hypnotist Licensing Act, HB-1624
	SB-616, 637 FY 1998 Budget Implementation Act, HB-196; SB-1101	1	Illinois River Restoration and Conservation Grant Act, HB-424

NEW ACTS—Cont. **NEW ACTS**—Cont. Illinois River Watershed Restoration Medical Visit and Educational Act, HB-424 Conference Leave Act, HB-180 Impoundment Regulation Act, HB-Metro East Academy District Act, HB-1900 1439 Indigent Senior Citizen and Disabled Minority and Female Franchise Equity Person Survival Act, SB-394 Investment Act, HB-621 Industrial New Jobs Training Law and Missing Child Rapid Response Act, the Ill. Jobs Training Law, SB-1220 HB-2027 Institutional Neglect and Abuse Mortgage Insurance Limitation and Damages Act, HB-89 Notification Act, SB-1076 Insurance Sales Act, HB-222 Mortgage Sale Notification Act, SB-Intermodal Surface Transportation 621 Efficiency Task Force Act, HB-1392 Multi-family Fire Compartmentalization Act, HB-766 International Commercial Arbitration Act, HB-2369 Municipal Fire Department Promotion Act, SB-713 Interpreters for the Deaf Act, SB-450 N Interstate Compact on Adoption Act, Neighborhood Assistance Program Tax Invest in Illinois Act, HB-1479 Credit Act, HB-2082 New Hire Reporting Act, SB-1024; L HB-1337 Labor and Commerce Act, HB-830 Nursing Home Resident Protection Act Labor Equity Act, Ill., SB-1060; HBof 1997, HB-89 2100 0 Lake Michigan Protection Authority, O'Hare IAP Air Reserve Station SB-169 Retrocession Act, SB-797 Laser System Act of 1997, HB-1144 Occupations and Use Tax Code, HB-Law Enforcement Intern Training Act, 1888 Omnibus Charitable Gaming Act, HB-Law Enforcement, Crime Victim, and 2189 Corrections Officer Protection Act, Open Budgets Act, Ill., HB-37 HB-547 Opportunity Scholarship Act, Ill., SB-Limitation on Distributing Tobacco Products Act, Sb-219 Optometrists Lien Act, HB-2150 Local Government Adopt-A-Public-Building Act, HB-2511 Orthotics and Prosthetics Practice Act. HB-1879; SB-859 Local Government Contract Lobbyist P Disclosure Act, SB-130 Local Government Firearm Regulation Part-Time Employee Wage Preemption Act, HB-216 Suppplement Act, HB-1195 Local Government Tax Incentive Partial-birth Abortion Ban Act, HB-382, 1812; SB-230 Prohibition Act, HB-148 Local Governmental Acceptance of Patient Access to Treatment Act, HB-Credit Cards Act, SB-680 843 Local Option Property Tax Reduction Patient Communication Act, HB-333 Act, HB-1696 Patient Protection in Utilization Local Option School District Income Review Act, HB-1562 Tax Act, HB-549; SB-563 Pension System Improvement Act, M Managed Care Entity Responsibility Performance-Based Educational and Patient Rights Act, HB-626 Standards Act, HB-1667 Petroleum Education and Marketing Managed Care Patient Rights Act, Act, Ill., HB-2430 HB-603; SB-705 Managed Care Responsibility to Petroluem Education and Marketing Act, Illinois, HB-998 Members Act, HB-1042, 2285 Physician Nondiscrimination Act, HB-Managed Dental Care Patient Protection and Reform Act, HB-423, 2168 558; SB-750 Police Officer Disciplinary Act, HB-1109 Medicaid Cost Savings Suggestion

Post-Mastectomy Care Act, SB-711

Award Program Act, SB-114

2617 **NEW ACTS—Cont.** NEW ACTS—Cont. Prepaid Tuition Act, Ill., SB-878; HB-S 190 Private Swimming Pool Enclosure Act, HB-1009, 1162 Privatization Regulation Act, HB-194 Procurement Code, Illinois, HB-497, 1481, 1633, 2325 Propane Education and Research Act, SB-151; HB-279 Property Rights Preservation Law; Relief for Diminished Property Value Law, HB-212 Public Election Fund Act, SB-1204 Public Employee Pension Equity Act. SB-3; HB-10 Public Safety Employee Benefits Act, HB-1347 Public Schools Educational Choice Act, HB-253 Public University Energy Conservation Act, SB-529 Public Utilities Act, HB-286 Radon Industry Licensing Act, HB-1229 Rainy Day and Education First Act, SB-826; HB-907 Re-employment Support Program Act, HB-1088 Real Est. Broker Residential Home Builder Escrow Account Act, HB-Real Estate Appraiser Licensing Act, HB-1214; SB-859 Real Estate Broker Residential Home Builder Contract Act, HB-2404 Real Estate Leasing Act, SB-747 Recreational Trails of Ill. Act, HB-489 Reduction in Government Spending Act, HB-2 Relief for Diminished Property Value Law; Property Rights Preservation Law, HB-212 Religious Freedom Restoration Act, HB-2370 Renewable Energy, Energy Efficiency, and Coal Resources Development

Savings and Stability Act, Ill., HB-Sch. Construction Act, HB-452 Sch. Construction Finance Authority Act, SB-391 School District Income Tax Act, HB-School Land Dedication and School Facility Impact Act, HB-1313 School Psychologist Licensing Act, HB-685 School Reporting of Drug Violations Act, HB-2132 School Technology Improvement Act, SB-68 Second Lowest Bidders' Protection Act, SB-1004; HB-2085 Senior Health Insurance Coverage Commission Act, HB-48 Sex Offender Management Board Act, SB-123 Sex Offender Polygraph Examination Act, HB-2133 Sexually Violent Persons Commitment Act, SB-6 Silver-Haired Legislature, SB-1046 Soybean Ink Act, HB-316 Special Assessment Supplemental Bond, HB-1409; SB-103 State Benefit Fraud Identification Act, HB-2253 State Bond Sale Act, HB-486 State Debtor Act, SB-1088 State Employee Gift Ban and Ethics Act, SB-1198 State Ensured College and University Responsive Education Trust Act, HB-190; SB-167 State Finance Act, HB-1600 State Gaming Act, SB-493 State Gift Ban Act, HB-76, 1627, 2341 State Government Accountability Act, HB-6 State Loan Act, HB-959 State Prohibition of Goods from Forced Labor Act, HB-1176 State Publication Advertising Act, HB-952 State Real Estate Board Act, HB-417 Streetgang Racketeer Influenced and Corrupt Organizations Act, HB-665 Structural Work Applicability Act. Surgical Assistants Practice Act, HB-Systemic Initiative Demonstration Act. HB-1669 Т

Rural Manufacturing Incentives

Program, HB-2107

Law of 1997, HB-362; SB-55

Rent Control Preemption Act, SB-531

Renter's Financial Responsibility and Protection Act, **HB-844**, 1647

Residential Construction Accessibility

Responsible Government Act, SB-863

Road Worker Safety Act of 1997, HB-

Retired Professionals Pro Bono Act,

Standards Act, SB-322

HB-1390

233

NEW ACTS—Cont. NEW ACTS-Cont. Tatto Artist License Act, HB-2496 Youthbuild Act, Ill., HB-918, 1284 Tattoo Artist License Act, HB-536 Z Tax Increment Allocation Zero-Based Budget Act, HB-499 Redevelopment Act, HB-1045 NUCLEAR SAFETY Telecommunications Municipal Low-Level Radioactive Waste Management Infrastructure Maintenance Fee Act. Act, Illinois SB-994, 996; **HB-1147**, 1739, 1915 licensing, fee schedule, SB-431 Telemedicine Licensure Act, SB-314 local siting rejection, HB-1179; SB-431 Tenant Telecommunication Freedom Task Group majority vote; Statewide Act, HB-865 screening & volunteer site Trademark Registration and Protection Act, SB-953 evaluation; public hearings, SB-431 technical, HB-255, 1889 Truss Construction Fire Safety Act, HB-768 technical, SB-817 Truth in Budgeting Note Act, HB-93 NEW ACTS Tuition Increase Limitation Act, HB-Laser System Act of 1997, HB-1144 147 Radon Industry Licensing Act. U HB-1229 Underage Purchase, Possession and Nuclear Safety Preparedness Act Sales Prevention Act of 1997, SBlocal government reimbursements; 1113; HB-944 owner fees, HB-1457 Underrepresented Groups Educational Radiation Installation Act Research Act, HB-238 installation categories; DNR Uniform Limited Liability Company registration fee rules; funds transfer, Act, (1995), SB-1020 HB-1493 University Police Officer Disciplinary Radiation Protection Act of 1990 Act, HB-1485 false material statements, penalties, Urban Growth Planning Act, HB-2420 SB-816 funds usage; Laser System Act of 1997, Video Gaming Act, SB-494 HB-1144 Voting by Minors Act, HB-1145 installation categories: DNR Vulnerable Adults Act, SB-754 registration fee rules; funds transfer, HB-1493 license application community notice, Water Rescue Act, SB-315 HB-989; SB-462 Welfare Reform Act of 1997, SB-974; HB-1725, 2265 Uranium and Thorium Mill Tailing Control Act Welfare to Work Act, SB-830; HBby-product material storage fee, bans; 1785 expenditures, limits; use of property Wheat Development Act, HB-1680 & groundwater, Dpt. Nuclear Safety Wildlife Prairie Museum Act, rules, HB-2214 HB-1628 Wildlife Prairie Park Act, Illinois, OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES HB-1628 Assigned Appellate Judges Salary Act -Will Repository Act, HB-1658 See: COURTS Wine Manufacture Incentive and Attorney General - See: EXECUTIVE Marketing Act, SB-390 OFFICERS OF STATE Work-Focused Training Program, HB-GOVERNMENT 1666 2078 Child Support Information Act Worker Benefit Security Act, HB-1474 child support collections, transfers from Workforce Commission Act, HB-2079 DPA to Attorney General, HB-2336, Workplace Safety and Alcohol and Comptroller - See: EXECUTIVE OFFICERS OF STATE Drug Abuse Prevention Committee Act, HB-1475 GOVERNMENT Workplace Safety Committee Act, SB-Governor - See: EXECUTIVE OFFICERS 1025; HB-2083 OF STATE GOVERNMENT Υ **NEW ACTS** Youth Crime Prevention Consortium Act, HB-2147 Debt Issuance Reform Act, HB-1024 Youth Tobacco Reducation Act, SB-Managed Care Patient Rights Act, SB-325 705; HB-603

OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES—Cont. OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES—Cont. Open Budgets Act, Illinois, HB-37 denial, detailed statement notice, HB-535; SB-704 State Emp. Gift Ban Act, HB-2324 developmental therapy, children, State Employee Gift Ban and Ethics HB-974 Act, SB-1198 disability specialist designation, State Gift Ban Act, HB-76, 1627, 2341 HB-919: SB-376 New Hire Reporting Act - See: Managed Care Reform Act, HB-**EMPLOYMENT** 626 Notary Public Act, Illinois managed care, patient rights, HBappointment & commission fees, 603; SB-705 increase, HB-1452 mastectomies, HB-11, 107, 2074; regulation: nonresident commissions: SB-17, 711 employer liability; fees; ID public community college documents; HB-1452; SB-859 employee retirees 65 or older, Oaths and Affirmations Act HB-811 shorthand reporter authority, HB-889 SERS/SURS employee Personnel Code contribution, basic group health ins. costs, HB-110 exempt: Commission on the Status of Women Act, HB-1277 TRS-dependent students; optional service credit contributions, preference SB-665, 668 Earnfare participants, TRS-State plan coverage, appointments, HB-609 abolishes separate plan, HB-347 unjustly imprisoned, HB-2498 participation veterans' fraud, HB-29, 31 additional cost, HB-1098 Procurement Code, Illinois, creates, HB-497, 1481, 1633, 2325 State employee health plan member opt-out; enrollment, technical, HB-2281, 2292 HB-2484 technical, SB-1005 SURS opt-out, HB-1296, 2384, Welfare to Work Act, SB-830 2388 Public Employment Office Act - See: State Salary and Annuity Withholding Act **EMPLOYMENT** retirement optional contributions, Procurement Code, Illinois, creates, withholding, SB-312 HB-497, 1481, 1633, 2325 voluntary withholding Public Labor Relations Act, Illinois - See: contributions to approved LABOR RELATIONS organizations, SB-536 Secretary of State Merit Employment Code SURS retirement & disability background checks, conviction & annuities, SB-37, 665 pending arrest info, HB-1433 Voluntary Payroll Deduction Act of 1983 Merit Commission forms, employee info; organization duties, assume certain of Merit qualifications, compliance Advisory Board, SB-954 statements; SB-537 State employee accrued leave, no credit PARKS AND PARK DISTRICTS upon State law violation convictions, SB-1093 Chicago Park District Act State Employee Indemnification Actw appropriation ordinances, uniform filing date, HB-571; SB-846 indemnification provisions, replaces, HB-1101 jurisdiction, transfer to Dot. Natural Resources, HB-973 State university student interns, etc., HB-2112 withholding, employee debt owing to municipality, HB-1916 State Employees Group Insurance Law of NEW ACTS 1971 Wildlife Prairie Park Act, Illinois, coverage and benefits HB-1628 abortions, HB-391 Park District Code Board of Public Accounting Examiners, HB-1641; SB-485 conservators of the peace, SB-369 definitions, HB-288 burial, police & firemen killed in line of duty, HB-1136 real estate gift, sale, lease to State, HB-2471 community college employee retirees, HB-708; SB-423 technical, HB-1187

PARKS AND PARK DISTRICTS-Cont.	PENSIONS—Cont.
State Parks Act	Cook County; corporations
Chicago Park District, transfer to Dpt.	securities, SB-667
Natural Resources, HB-973	downstate police & fire funds,
Corporate Partnership Program, HB- 1890	HB-23; SB-97
State Parks Designation Act	fiduciaries & investment advisers; Dpt. Insurance Public Pension
Harry "Babe" Woodyard Conservation	Div., new Art.; HB-23 , 563
Area, Cass County Site M, HB-1051	fiduciaries, investment advisers,
PENSIONS	HB-23
NEW ACTS	Metropolitan Water Reclamation
Pension System Improvement Act,	Dist., HB-488
HB-7	no tobacco interests, HB-660 IRS Section 415 limitation periods,
minimum, 3% annual increase, HB-1878	HB-366 ; SB-101
Public Employee Pension Equity Act,	QUILDROs (Qualified Illinois
HB-110; SB-3	Domestic Relations Orders), HB-
Worker Benefit Security Act, HB-1474	1612; SB-152
PENSION CODE-see individual listings:	technical, SB-194, 666
01-General Provisions	Pension Code-01A-New Public Employees Retirement Plan, new, HB-2187
01A-New Public Employees Retirement Plan (new)	Pension Code-01A-Public Pension Div.,
01A-Public Pension Div., Dpt. of	Dpt. of Insurance, new, HB-23, 563
Insurance (new)	Pension Code-02-General Assembly
02-General Assembly	benefits
03-Downstate Police	loss, impeachment or felony
04-Downstate Firefighters	convictions, SB-553
05-Chicago Police 06-Chicago Firemen	contributions
07-Illinois Municipal	optional, employer pick up; withholding, SB-312
08-Chicago Municipal	refunds of excess, SB-115, 665
09-Cook County	service credit
10-Cook County Forest Preserve District	establishment; reinstatment; transfer; retransfer, SB-667
11-Chicago Laborers	former member, reinstatment SB-
12-Chicago Park District	667
13-Metropolitan Water Reclamation District	retransfer to SERS, HB-1138; SB-667
14-State Employees	technical, HB-1053; SB-665
15-State Universities	Pension Code-03-Downstate Police
16-Downstate Teachers	annuities
17-Chicago Teachers 18-Judges	increase, minimum & surviving spouse, HB-835, 1091, 2467
19-Closed Funds	increase, noncompounded annual,
20-Reciprocal Act	HB-836
21-Social Security Enabling Act 22-Miscellaneous Collateral	increase, survivor & disability, HB-1472
22A-Investment Board	benefits
23-Purpose-Savings	disability-duty, age requirement,
Pension Code-01-General Provisions	HB-1108; SB-302
annual statements, all systems, HB- 2185	disability-occupational disease, HB-857
domestic relations orders, withholding, SB-1051	disability-proof, clinical psych. certification, HB-1694
investment authority	disability-reinstatements, medical
arms manufacturers, bans, HB-	exams, HB-1091
849	disability, duty & occupational, dependent children, HB-313
board-approved accounting principles & procedures,	loss, impeachment or felony
HB-1641	convictions, SB-553
	•

PENSIONS—Cont.	PENSIONS—Cont.
survivor-compunded annual	military, HB-1919
increase, HB-1868	Pension Code-05-Chicago Police
survivor-post retirement marriage,	annuities
SB-343 Board meetings, trustee paid time off,	parent's annuity, extends, HB-1641
HB-1091	benefits
consolidates into IMRF, HB-2186 health insurance reserve, HB-1091	disability, earnings limitation, HB 344; SB-332
investments	disability, limited-duty
authority, HB-23 , 563; SB-97 registration, HB-1084	employment, SB-1194 duty disability, limited-duty employment, HB-2309
retirement	health insurance plan, HB-313 ,
early, 5 & 5 incentives, HB-954 salary	1742, 2047
base, months of service, HB-836	loss, impeachment or felony convictions, SB-553
service credit	Board
Attorney General investigators,	active policeman member; city
HB-804 controlled substance inspectors,	clerk; staggered terms, HB-301 SB-339
transfer to SERS, HB-403, 590 Dpt. Revenue investigators,	elections, all active police vote, HB-346; SB-333
transfers to SERS, SB-1199	retirement
return from duty disability, SB- 302	any age, 25 years service, HB-303 SB-337
transfers between downstate police funds; 8 years vesting; reinstatements, HB-593	early, 5 & 5 incentives, HB-304; SB-336
transfers/conversions, SLEP, HB-	salary
1523. Pension Code-04-Downstate Firefighters	base, highest 36 months, HB-343; SB-335
annuities	duty availability allowance payments, HB-345 ; SB-63
increase: retirement, survivor, disability, SB-752	non-civil service appointees, HB-300; SB-334
surviving spouse, death in line of duty, HB-659	service credit Attorney General investigators,
Argonne National Laboratory firefighters pension fund, SB-260	HB-804 controlled substance inspectors,
automatic annual increase, SB-752 benefits	transfer to SERS, HB-403 tax multiplier, increase, HB-302; SB-
dependent children, HB-2047	338
disability, dependent children duty	technical, HB-2046
& occupational disability, HB-	Pension Code-06-Chicago Firefighters
510	annuities
duty & occupational disease disability amounts; children's	automatic annual increase, HB-226, 770, 2185
benefits; HB-658 loss, impeachment or felony	minimum, increase, HB-119, 122 769
convictions, SB-553	purchase, HB-2185
survivors, remarriage, HB-1615	widow, increase, HB-121, 769
Board, membership, HB-512 consolidates into IMRF, HB-2186	widows, firefighter death before
formula, increase, HB-511	receiving annuity, HB-1033
health insurance reserves, HB-921	benefits
investment authority, HB-23 , 563; SB-	death, HB-1034, 2185
97	disability, occupational disease, HB-2185
investments, registration, HB-1084 service credit	disability: residency, marriages, schedule, HB-2185
duty, occupational disability	health insurance plan, HB-313 , 769, 1742, 2047

PENSIONS—Cont.	PENSIONS—Cont.
loss, impeachment or felony convictions, SB-553	early, municipal employees, HB-199, 313 , 1453, 2047; SB-273
benefits, disability	early, return to service, 600 hrs. per year, SB-195
stroke, air- & blood-borne diseases, HB-34, 123	SLEP, any age, 25 years, HB-949
Board	salary
vote requirements, HB-2185	base, Sec/State investigators, last
contributions: refunds, widows'; inter est, unused, HB-2185	day of service, HB-801 SLEP last day of service, HB-947,
flat rate formula, HB-2185	979
paramedics, city contributions transfer	service credit
to Fund, HB-1032 salary	Attorney General investigators, HB-804
base, HB-227	controlled substance inspectors,
duty availability pay/ambulance commander compensation, HB-	transfer to SERS, HB-403, 590, 2047
120, 769 technical, HB-1152	county board members, SB-64, 665
Pension Code-07-Illinois Municipal	judges, transfer to Judes
annuities	Retirement System, SB-448
reversionary, SB-665 , 717 survivors, automatic annual	Lake County Special Education Dist., HB-1519
increase, SB-717 benefits	military, HB-716; SB-221, 665 , 717
county officers, optional plan, HB-313, 756; SB-803	prior service contributions, SB-665, 717
death, inactive member beneficiary designation, SB-665,	return to service, HB-946; SB-195,
717	sheriff's law enforcement employees, SB-717
death, increase, HB-150 deferred compensation & tax-	SLEP return to servie, HB-946
deferred annuity programs, SB-665, 717	SLEP transfers/conversions, HB- 1523
disability, increase, SB-717	transfers between downstate police
disability, temporary, pre-existing condition, SB-717	funds; 8 years vesting; reinstatements, HB-593
group health ins., retired educational employees, HB-642;	sheriffs' law enforcement formula (SLEP)
SB-654	airport police, HB-802
loss, impeachment or felony	disability increase, HB-967
convictions, SB-553 retroactive payments, SB-717	noncommissioned county correctional officers, HB-151
SLEP, disability increase, HB-967	occupational disease disability,
SLEP, occupational disease	HB-950
disability, dependent children & survivors, HB-950	participation, all police not in Downstate Pol. Article, HB-803
Board	retirement any age, 25 years, HB-
annuitant mailing lists access, HB- 846	949, 1683 return to service credit, HB-946
annuitant member, HB-846 trustees, elected, HB-846	salary, last day of service, HB-947, 979
elected official annuitants, HB-2481	school district police, SB-486
omnibus, SB-717	service credit transfers/
participation: Lake County Special	conversions, IMRF/SERS, HB-
Education Dist., HB-1519, 1641;	1523
SB-667	surviving spouse remarriage before
retirement early, frequency of program, SB-	age 55, HB-943 survivors, compound annual
667	increase HR-042

PENSIONS—Cont.	PENSIONS—Cont.
technical, SB-665	surviving spouse, remarriage, SB-
Pension Code-08-Chicago Municipal	924
annuities	Board
child, increase, HB-68, 313 , 1641 ; SB-667	annuitant mailing lists access, HB-846
minimum, increase, HB-68, 1641 minimum, no age discount, HB-68	trustees, elected, HB-846 contributions
minimum, salary base, HB-15	optional, program extension,
minimum, years of service, HB-16, 1641	HB-313, 593, 931, 2047 Cook County population limit,
new, HB-15	HB-313, 2047
widow, election choice, HB-313	deputy sheriff formula
widow, increase, HB-68, 313, 1641	county dpt. corrections employees, HB-1405
widow, years of service, HB-16	early retirement incentives, HB-313 ;
widow: minimum increase; election choice; maximum	SB-667
limitation; repayment of excess refund; HB-1641 ; SB-667	investment authority, securities, HB-1641
withholding, union dues, HB-160	participation, CTA employees,
automatic annual increase, HB-13, 160	HB-313 , 930, 2047
benefits	salary
disability, service credit	base, CTA salaries, HB-930
contribution payments, HB-1641 ; SB-667	base, deputy sheriffs, average 12 months, HB-1104
health insurance plan, HB-313,	service credit
1742, 2047 loss, impeachment or felony	Attorney General investigators, HB-804
convictions, SB-553 Board	Cook County police transfer from Chi. police, HB-313
annuitant mailing lists access, HB-	county corrections employees, SB- 925
846 trustees, elected, HB-846	General Assembly member purchases, HB-1641
investments, HB-15	
mailing lists, unions, HB-160	military, CTA employees, HB-313 , 930
retirement	Pension Code-10-Cook County Forest
age discount, HB-313; SB-667	Preserve District
age 50, 30 years service, HB-313 , 1641 , 2047; SB-667	early retirement incentives, HB-313 ; SB-667
age 55, 25 years, HB-1641	Pension Code-11-Chicago Laborers
early incentives, HB-1641	annuities
early incentives, SB-667	child, increase, HB-68, 313, 1641,
rollovers, HB-15	2047; SB-667
service credit	minimum, increase, HB-68, 1641
establishment, HB-15	minimum, no age discount, HB-68
tax levy funds, HB-15	minimum, salary base, HB-15
technical, SB-995	minimum, years of service, HB-16,
Pension Code-09-Cook County	1641
annuities	new, HB-15
surviving spouse, annual increase,	widow, election choice, HB-313
HB-2047 widow, compounded annual	widow, increase, HB-68, 313, 1641, 2047
increase, HB-929	widow, years of service, HB-16
automatic annual increase, HB-313,	widow: minimum increase;
1406, 2047	election choice; maximum
benefits county police, survivors, SB-924	limitation; repayment of excess refund; HB-1641 ; SB-667
loss, impeachment or felony	automatic annual increase, HB-14
convictions, SB-553	benefits

PENSIONS—Cont.	PENSIONS—Cont.
disability, service credit for amts. paid, HB-1641	DHS (formerly DMHDD) security officers, HB-312
health insurance plan, HB-313 , 1742, 2047	DHS forensics security employees HB-1462
loss, impeachment or felony convictions, SB-553	DOC security employees, SB-115 649
investments, HB-15 participation, Chicago public pension	DOC/DHS security employees, SB-115
funds boards employees, HB-15 retirement	Dpt. State Police forensic services employees, HB-1287
age discount, HB-313 , 2047; SB-667	Dpt. State Police polygraph examiners, HB-1376
age 50, 30 years, HB-313 , 1641 ; SB-667	last day of service salary base, HB-110; SB-257
age 55, 25 years, HB-1641	State Fire Marshal arson
early incentives, HB-1641 ; SB-667	investigators, HB-313 , 1611;
rollovers, HB-15	SB-998
service credit	annuities
establishment, HB-15	marriage/remarriage, State police, SB-136, 137
firefighters, HB-15	one-time increase - see below
police officers, HB-15	Social Security offset, HB-115
teachers, HB-15	automatic annual increase, SB-134
tax levy funds, HB-15	back pay/reinstatement, refunds & credit, SB-665
Pension Code-12-Chicago Park District	benefits
automatic annual increase, HB-12,	forfeiture, DOC employee
benefits	criminal sexual assault of prisoner, HB-848
loss, impeachment or felony convictions, SB-553	loss, impeachment or felony convictions, SB-553
early retirement incentives, HB-2443	survivor, children-students,
Pension Code-13-Metropolitan Water	SB-665 , 669
Reclamation District	Board
automatic annual increase, HB-488; SB-539	trustees, elected, HB-846
benefits	contributions
disability-duty, children, HB-488 ; SB-539	optional, employer pick up; withholding, SB-312
disability-eligibility, HB-488 ; SB-539	flat rate formula, HB-110 , 727, 827; SB-257
loss, impeachment or felony convictions, SB-553	group health insurance costs, employed contributions, HB-110
survivor-eligibility, age discount, HB-488: SB-539	law enforcement formula - see: alternative (State Police) formula
Civil Service Board employees,	obsolete, SB-914
HB-488; SB-539	one-time increase
contributions	all annuitants, SB-905
optional additional; leaves of	pre-1990 annuitants, SB-257
absence; HB-488 ; SB-539 retirement	retirement & survivor, HB-827, 2337
early, extends deadline, HB-488 ;	State police, SB-135
SB-539	widows and survivors, HB-114; SB-907
minimum age, HB-488 ; SB-539	participation
salary	Ill. Development Finance
definitions; calculations; dist. commissioners, HB-488 : SB-539	Authority employees, HB-1641
Pension Code-14-State Employees	SB-667
alternative (State Police) formula	per-diem professional licensing &
court reporters, HB-1856	disciplinary board members, SB-115

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

PENSIONS—Cont.	PENSIONS—Cont.
refunds & credits	police/firefighter money-purchase
back pay/reinstatement, SB-665	annuity contributions, HB-2450 return to employment, HB-914;
refund repayments, interest rate, HB-2393	SB-499, 667
rules, SB-115	withholding, HB-914, 1641; SB-
unused sick leave, no credit,	499, 667
HB-110	benefits
retirement	disability, initial annual increase,
State police, any age, 25 years,	HB-913; SB-498 group insurance and sick-leave
HB-575	savings reports, SB-1101
34 years, 75% at any age, HB- 2320	limits; sick leave credit; HB-914;
salary base, last day of service	SB-499, 667 limits: final rates; return to service;
alternative formula annuitants,	death; unused sick leave;
SB-257	effective rate of interest;
DOC/DHS security employees, HB-827	HB-110, 1641; SB-667
service credit	loss, impeachment or felony convictions, SB-553
arson investigator; DOC security	minors, payment to trustees, HB-
employee, conversion &	914; SB- 499, 667
transfers, HB-313	survivor, children-students, HB-
Attorney General investigators, HB-804	913; SB-669
controlled substance inspectors,	survivor: pre-age 50; minimum; dependent child student; HB-
HB-403, 590, 2382	913; SB -498
educational leave, HB-2389	Board
federal & out-of-state employment, HB-313 ; SB-906	annuitant mailing lists access, HB- 846
federal employment, HB-403, 590	bond issuance; subpoena powers,
G.A. district constitutent service provider, HB-1641 ; SB-667	HB-110 , 914, 1641 ; SB-499, 667
G.A. staff, transfer to Cook	trustees, elected, HB-846
County, HB-1641	Board of Public Accounting
General Assembly former members, HB-1138; SB-667	Examiners, SB-485 contributions
leaves of absence; federal	optional, employer pick up, HB-
employment; controlled	912; SB-311
substance inspectors; HB-313,	flat rate formula, HB-110 , 727, 827,
2047 leaves of absence, HB-1827	913; SB-257, 498
legislative staff contractual	group health insurance employee contributions, HB-110
service, HB-295; SB-259, 665	opt-out elections, HB-2384, 2388
military, HB-477, 576	investments, accounting principles,
military, purchase, no interest,	HB-366 ; SB-101
HB-1463	omnibus, HB-110 , 1641 ; SB-667
SLEP transfers/conversions, HB- 1523	one-time increase
State police, SB-133	pre-1990 annuitants, SB-257 retirement & survivor, HB-827,
special retirement formula - see:	2337; SB-650
alternative (State Police) formula	participation
technical, HB-1496, 2052; SB-138, 665	Board of Public Accounting
unused sick leave, no credit, HB-110 Pension Code-15-State Universities	Examiners employees, HB-1641
annuities	group health ins. additional cost, opt-out, HB-1296
compensation limits, multiple	UofI athletic association, former
employers, HB-913; SB-498	employee, HB-1641
maximum, 80% final rate,	retirement
HB-110, 913; SB-498	any age, 30 years, HB-110 , 913;
one-time increase - see below	SB-498

PENSIONS-Cont. PENSIONS—Cont. any age, 30 yrs., Pension Laws participation, labor organization employees, SB-665 Comm. review reports, SB-1101 early incentives, HB-1095; SBservice credit 282, 288 adoption leave, HB-313, 589, 2047 early, extends deadline, HB-110, advanced studies time period, SB-913, **1641**; SB-498, 667 optional program, actuarial Peace Corps, military service, HBsavings reports, SB-1101 580 optional program, new, HB-1296; SIU-C teacher, SB-667 SB-210, 665 SIU-Carbondale employment, police officer, early incentives, HB-HB-1495; SB-667 technical, HB-755, 2049, 2330; SB-665 salary Pension Code-17-Chicago Teachers base, U. firefighters, last day of annuities service, HB-719, 765, 899, one-time increase - see below 1641; SB-667 reversionary, restorations, base, U. police officers, last day of HB-313, 372 service, HB-1096, 1641; SB-667 survivors, increase, HB-385 service credit automatic annual increase, HB-373 controlled substance inspectors, benefits transfer to SERS, HB-2047 disability, claim with Industrial military, interest calculation, Commission, HB-313, 372 HB-110, 914, 1641; SB-499, loss, impeachment or felony convictions, SB-553 optional contributions; employer return to teaching, 100 days, pick up, **HB-313**, 913, 2047; **HB-313**, 409 SB-311 contributions private university employment, employer, State pay (now Chi. HB-1274 technical, SB-304, 665, 667, 795; HB-Board of Ed.), SB-645 flat rate formula, HB-727, 827 2048 funding, additional State, HB-356 Pension Code-16-Downstate Teachers health insurance reimbursements, HBannuities 371 one-time increase - see below investments benefits accounting principles; equity loss, child, marriage, SB-665 investment limitation, HB-366; loss, impeachment or felony SB-101 convictions, SB-553 limitations, value, HB-372 surviving spouse accelerated one-time increase payment, HB-313, 2039, 2047 pre-June, 1986 teachers, HB-384 surviving spouse application retirement & survivor, HB-2337 period, HB-713, 1641; SB-667 participation, labor organization survivor, children-students, SBemployees, SB-665 669 retirement Board any age, 30 years service, HB-355 annuitant member, additional, HB-251, 1296, 2328; SB-145 early, extends program, HB-313, 354, 357; SB-601, 635, **665** subpoenas; rules; nonrefundable early, 1993 retiree additional disability contributions; benefits, SB-274 investment valuations; voucher approval; ed. employers, SB-668 salary trustees, non-elected State office average, determination, HB-376 positions, HB-1641 School Construction Act; Chi. fiscal & flat rate formula, HB-727, 827; SB-257 sch. year; employer, State, bd. of ed. investments, accounting principles, contributions; HB-452, 654 HB-366; SB-101 one-time increase additional purchase, retroactive to early retirement date, SB-667 pre-1990 annuitants, SB-257 technical, SB-665 retirement & survivor, HB-2337

PENSIONS—Cont.	POPULAR NAMES—Cont.
Pension Code-18-Judges	Lemon Law
benefits	See: BUSINESS TRANSACTIONS
loss, impeachment or felony convictions, SB-553	(New Vehicle Buyer Protection Act) Motor Voter Law
contributions	See: ELECTIONS (National Voter
optional, employer pick up;	Registration Act)
withholding, SB-312	Scaffolding Act
spouse election, HB-23 service credit	See: CIVIL LIABILITIES (Structural Safety Act)
community college board	TIF
membership, SB-665	See: MUNICIPALITIES (Municipal Code)
school board membership credit, SB-449	,
transfer from IMRF, SB-448	PROBATE
transfers, State employee &	See: ESTATES
teacher, SBE advisers, HB- 1625; SB-667	PROFESSIONS AND OCCUPATIONS REGULATION
technical, SB-665	Acupuncture Practice Act
Pension Code-21-Social Security Enabling Act	physician/dentist limitation, deletes, HB-2236
SS Contribution Fund, abolishes;	rulemaking, DPR; licensing
transfers to SS Administration Fund, SB-115	requirements; Board of Acupuncture; violator mental/
technical, SB-665	physical exams; fees; obsolete
Pension Code-22-Miscellaneous Collateral	provisions, SB-857
Dpt. of Insurance Public Employee Pension Fund Division, repeals,	Animal Welfare Act - See: ANIMALS, FISH AND WILDLIFE
HB-23 , 563	Architecture Practice Act, Illinois
police/fireman injuries: statutory rights; Workers' Comp. & Occ.	applications, social security number, HB-274 , 1335
Diseases recoveries, HB-718, 1278; SB-194, 656	Barber, Cosmetology, Esthetics, and Nail Technology Act of 1985
technical, HB-1244; SB-194 Pension Code-22A-State Board of	apprenticeship programs, HB-1662
Investment, Illinois	barber protective gloves, SB-251
Board	clinic teacher licensure, HB-1354
labor union representative, HB-	DPR licensing exam, HB-2377
846	registration, repeals, HB-244 technical, SB-1251
investments, accounting principles,	Child Care Act of 1969 - See: CHILDREN
HB-366; SB-101	Clinical Psychologist Licensing Act
securities registration, facilities in III., SB-101	applications, social security number,
pension omnibus bills, HB-110, 1641	HB-274, 1335
State Pension Funds Continuing	hypnotherapists, HB-1664; SB-674
Appropriation Act	school psychologists licensing, HB-685
Chicago Teachers, employer share payed by State, SB-645	Clinical Social Work and Social Work Practice Act
community college employee retirees, HB-708; SB-423	applications, social security number, HB-274 , 1335
SURS, HB-1296; SB-210, 665	DPR administration fees, HB-427
POPULAR NAMES	independent practice, HB-427
Circuit Breaker	obsolete provisions, SB-916
See: AGING (Senior Citizens and	practicing w/out license, bans, HB-427
Disabled Persons Property Tax	sunset, extends, HB-427
Relief and Pharmaceutical Assistance Act)	Coal Mining Act technical, HB-997
JULIE	Commercial and Public Building Asbestos
See: UTILITIES REGULATION	Abatement Act
(Underground Utility Facilities Damage Prevention Act)	contractors, liability insurance, HB-1083

Dead Animal Disposal Act, Illinois - See: ANIMALS, FISH AND WILDLIFE

Dental Practice Act, Illinois

applications, social security number, **HB-274**, 1335

dental hygienist regulation, repeals;
Dental Hygiene Practice Act, HB-

dental hygienist services to senior citizen retirement homes, no fees or supervision, HB-2275

dental hygienists: license renewal & restoration, continuing education, HB-1860

DPR random audits, limits, SB-786

fee requirements, SB-857

technical, HB-1044

unconstitutional laws, revises & repeals, HB-1393

Detection of Deception Examiners Act applications, social security number, **HB-274**, 1335

Dietetic and Nutrition Services Practice Act.

applications, social security number, **HB-274**, 1335

technical, HB-1381

Environmental Health Practitioner Licensing Act

exempt, veterinarians, HB-138

Family Practice Residency Act - See: HIGHER EDUCATION

Funeral Directors and Embalmers Licensing Code

applications, social security number, **HB-274**, 1335

continuing education exemptions, HB-955

Funeral or Burial Funds Act, Illinois pre-need contracts, Comptroller booklet requirements, **HB-277**; SB-165

technical, HB-743

Health Care Worker Background Check Act

assisted living establishment hirees, HB-2045

backpay, suspension based on inaccurate background check, HB-1781; SB-316

dementia victim caregiver background checks, HB-1576

fingerprints, applicant & employees, sheriff process, HB-1643

home care worker background check program, Dpts. Aging & Human Services, HB-1458

technical, SB-316

PROFESSIONS AND OCCUPATIONS REGULATION—Cont.

Hearing Instrument Consumer Protection
Act

technical, HB-1382

Highway Advertising Control Act alcohol/tobacco, school proximity, HB-407

DOT advertising signs, tourist-oriented businesses, SB-798

Livestock Auction Market Law ratites, HB-1158; SB-258

Livestock Dealer Licensing Act, Illinois ratites, HB-1158; SB-258

Lobbyist Registration Act - See: LEGISLATURE

Marriage and Family Therapy Licensing Act

applications, social security number, **HB-274**, 1335

sunset, extends; fees; obsolete language; violator mental/physical exams; SB-857

Meat and Poultry Inspection Act ratites, **HB-1094**; SB-258

Medical Practice Act

applications, social security number, **HB-274**, 1335

discipline

death sentence executions, HB-2119; SB-393

disclosure

HMO reports, physician conduct, HB-1468

licensee individual profiles, HB-73 human cloning, license revocation, SB-1243

licensure

exempt: corporations, physician services, SB-1033

telemedicine, SB-314

temporary, chiropractors, HB-1572

surgery, defines, HB-2120 technical, HB-1895, 1904 technical, SB-451

Naprapathic Practice Act

applications, social security number, HB-274, 1335

technical, HB-1185

NEW ACTS

Advanced Practice Registered Nurse Practice Act, SB-459

Affirmative Action Apprentice, Ill., HB-1292

Assisted Living Establishment Act, HB-2045

Attorney-client Contingent Fee Information Act, SB-383

Auctioneer Licensing Fund, HB-2087 Automotive Repair Act, SB-1039

Basic Access to Housing Act, HB-1228 Builder and Developer Land Valuation Act, SB-929

Construction Safety Professionals Act, SB-721

Construction Trust Fund Act, HB-1111

Contractor Reporting Act, HB-1684 Credit Reporting Fairness Act, SB-472 Dental Hygiene Practice Act, HB-1861 Design Professions Practice Act, HB-728

Dies and Molds Ownership Transfer Act, **HB-513**

Dignity in Dying Act, HB-691 Divorce Mediator Certification Act, SB-835

Drycleaner Environmental Response Trust Fund Act, HB-1271, 2164

Electrician Licensing Act, HB-61, 681, 1834

Employee Leasing Company Act, HB-223; SB-417

Equitable Construction Act, SB-707 Fire Department Promotion Act, SB-713

Health Care Appointment Transportation Act, SB-911

Health Care Professional Disclosure Act, HB-1468

HIV Pregnancy Screening Act, SB-834 Home Medical Equipment and Services Provider License Act, HB-522

Home Repair and Remodeling Registration Act, SB-356

Hypnotherapist Licensing Act, SB-903; HB-1663

Hypnotist Licensing Act, HB-1624 Interpreters for the Deaf Act, SB-450

Managed Care Entity Responsibility and Patient Rights Act, HB-626

Medical Visit and Educational Conference Leave Act, HB-180

Mortgage Sale Notification Act, SB-621

Optometrists Lien Act, **HB-2150**Orthotics and Prosthetics Practice Act, HB-1879; SB-859

Patient Protection in Utilization Review Act, HB-1562

Physician Nondiscrimination Act, HB-2168

Real Est. Broker Residential Home Builder Escrow Account Act, HB-2405

PROFESSIONS AND OCCUPATIONS REGULATION—Cont.

Real Estate Appraiser Licensing Act, HB-1214; SB-859

Real Estate Broker Residential Home Builder Contract Act, HB-2404

Residential Construction Accessibiliy Standards Act, SB-322

Retired Professionals Pro Bono Act, HB-1390

School Psychologist Licensing Act, HB-685

State Debtor Act, SB-1088

State Prohibition of Goods from Forced Labor Act, HB-1176

Surgical Assistants Practice Act, HB-2392

Tatto Artist License Act, HB-2496 Tattoo Artist License Act, HB-536 Telemedicine Licensure Act, SB-314 Vulnerable Adults Act, SB-754 Wine Manufacture Incentive and

Marketing Act, SB-390
Notary Public Act - See: OFFICERS AND

EMPLOYEES
Nursing Act of 1987, Illinois

applications, social security number, **HB-274**, 1335

APRN, advanced practice registered nurse, HB-1078; SB-606 Board

public member, voting status, SB-857

Dedicated Fund monies, DPR survey, HB-2236; **SB-857**

nurse assistants, task force, **HB-1076** registered professional nursing practice; practical nursing, **HB-1079**; SB-609

substance abuse non-disciplinary alternative assistance program, HB-1077; SB-608

sunset, extends; fees; obsolete language; violator mental/physical exams; SB-857

sunset, extends, **HB-1076**; SB-605, **857** Nursing Home Administrators Licensing and Disciplinary Act

applications, social security number, **HB-274**, 1335

sunset, extends; fees; obsolete language; violator mental/physical exams; SB-857

Occupational Therapy Practice Act, Illinois applications, social security number, HB-274, 1335

temporary practice time period, HB-655; **SB-1073**

Oil and Gas Act, Illinois

drilling unit integration of interests, DNR ownership, SB-304, 795

well site equipment removal, **HB-771** Optometric Practice Act of 1987, Illinois applications, social security number, **HB-274**, 1335

orders for patient care, nurses, SB-610 split fees, professional service corporations, SB-902 technical SB-602

technical, SB-603

Pawnbroker Regulation Act - See: FINANCIAL REGULATION

Pharmacy Practice Act

applications, social security number, **HB-274**, 1335

Board, staggered terms, HB-945, 1497; SB-603

labeling; automated dispensing & storage; alternative data retention systems, HB-945

optometrist prescriptions, HB-1497; SB-603, 694

optometrists, excludes; exam frequency; Board terms; labeling rules; records retention; HB-1497; SB-603

physician assistants, prescriptive authority, HB-557; SB-372 technical, HB-1056

Physical Therapy Act, Illinois applications, social security number, **HB-274**, 1335

Physician Assistant Practice Act applications, social security number, **HB-274**, 1335

payments for services; supervising physician, 2 assistants; precriptive authority, HB-557; SB-372

sunset, extends; fees; obsolete language; violator mental/physical exams; SB-857

sunset, extends, SB-372 technical, HB-557 technical, SB-372

Plumbing License Law, Ill.

civil penalties; unlicensed activities investigation, HB-793

continuing education, HB-791

local installation/repair fees, inspections, HB-792

standards, HB-790

technical, HB-786, 1057

water main installations, HB-911

Podiatric Medical Practice Act of 1987 applications, social security number, **HB-274**, 1335

sunset, extends; application exams; fines; disciplinary action; violator mental/physical exams; SB-858

Private Detective, Private Alarm, Private Security, and Locksmith Act of 1993

PROFESSIONS AND OCCUPATIONS REGULATION—Cont.

advertising, license number display, SB-108

applications, social security number, **HB-274**, 1335

criminal background investigations; fines, SB-859

disclosure, exemptions journalists, HB-72

experience qualification, SB-661 geneologic work, exempt, HB-2391 locksmiths, Cook County limitations, HB-736

locksmiths, small employer license fee exemptions, HB-1215, **1216**

private security applicants, criminal background checks, HB-1041

Private Sewage Disposal Licensing Act standards, local government ordinances, **HB-552**; SB-483 technical, **HB-552**, 553 technical, SB-482, 483

Professional Boxing and Wrestling Act Professional Wrestling Act, renames; repeals boxing provisions, HB-715

Professional Counselor and Clinical Professional Counselor Licensing Act applications, social security number, HB-274, 1335

school psychologists licensing, SB-859 Professional Engineering Licensing Act applications, social security number, HB-274, 1335

Professional Geologist Licensing Act licensure, extra year to apply, HB-2236; sb-857

Professional Land Surveyor Act of 1989 applications, social security number, **HB-274**, 1335

resident land surveyors, each survey site, HB-250

Public Accounting Act, Illinois applications, social security number, **HB-274**, 1335

Real Estate License Act of 1983 applications, social security number, **HB-274**, 1335

appraiser certification Article, repeals; Real Estate Appraiser Licensing Act, HB-1214; SB-859

discrimination, discipline; continuing education, SB-595

escrow mishandling penalties, SB-897 fair housing/fair lending course work, exam & continuing ed. requirements, SB-595

license denial/revocation, defaulted educational loans, SB-763 technical, HB-897, 898, 2268

technical, SB-897, 898

Respiratory Care Practice Act applications, social security number,

HB-274, 1335

Roofing Industry Licensing Act, Ill.

licensure, exam, HB-2086; SB-1245 licensure, formerly certification; ads,

display license #, **HB-1884** technical, **HB-1835**

Shorthand Reporters Act of 1984, Illinois Certified

court reporter title use, HB-895

payment for services, liability, HB-891

records retention, discipline, HB-892 transcripts reproduction & distribution restriction, HB-890

Slaughter Livestock Buyers Act ratites, HB-1158; SB-258

Solicitation for Charity Act

exemptions: community volunteer organizations, HB-887

exemptions: parent-teacher organizations, HB-887, 1211

registration; reporting; fees; disclosure; venue; joinder; Attorney General's Charitable Advisory Council, HB-1211

registration, civil penalties; fund raising felony offenses; Att. Gen. peer review rating system; reporting; HB-887

Speech-Language Pathology and Audiology Practice Act, Illinois

applications, social security number, **HB-274**, 1335

procedures; restoration of license, rules; continuing education, **HB-860**; SB-611

sunset, extends; applicant exams; SB-611

sunset, extends; fees; obsolete language; violator mental/physical exams; HB-860; SB-857

Structural Engineering Licensing Act of

applications, social security number, **HB-274**, 1335

technical, HB-1383

Surface Coal Mining Land Conservation and Reclamation Act

Interagency Comm. on Surface Mining Control and Reclamation, transfers to DNR Office of Mines & Minerals, SB-304, 795

Veterinary Medicine and Surgery Practice Act of 1994

applications, social security number, **HB-274**, 1335

licensure, exam instead of clinical experience, HB-1126

PROFESSIONS AND OCCUPATIONS REGULATION—Cont.

Water Well and Pump Installation Contractor's License Act

licensing requirement waivures; Board appointments; continuing education, HB-349

Wholesale Drug Distribution Licensing Act applications, social security number, **HB-274**, 1335

PROPERTY

Agricultural Foreign Investment Disclosure
Act

repeals, HB-1177

Cemetery Protection Act

private cemeteries, cemetery authority maintenance, fines, HB-2451

Condominium Property Act

association boards

fining authority, SB-844

records, maintenance &

examination, HB-2070; SB-408

records: maintenance; burden of proof for examination; recovery; cost liability; exceptions, SB-408

bylaws; owner liability insurance, escrow accounts; HB-1262

limited common element, exclusive rights to, SB-358

technical, SB-358, 359, 634

conveyances, easements, transfers, exchanges

see also: CIVIL PROCEDURE (eminent domain)

Bethalto Sch. Dist. 8 to Community Hope Center, Inc., **HB-1668**

DMHDD/DHS land conveyance, HB-1212

DOT to St. Charles, SB-1019

Dpt. Military Affairs; DMHDD; Dpt. Agriculture; SB-1019

Griswold Lake, McHenry Cty. to Fox Waterway Agency, HB-1137

highway purposes, easement releases, SB-799

Kankakee County Board, Dpt. Human Services title transfer, HB-1261

Kendall Cty. Forest Preserve Dist. to Kendall Cty. Fair Assoc. & Kendall Twnshp., **HB-1006**, **1193**; **SB-1019**

Libman Equipment Partnership, Douglas Cty., HR-2390

Rockford Armory property, reversion to State, SB-279

Rosemont, land acquisition, **HB-473** title, easements, access rights, State conveyance, **HB-1212**

Entry on Adjoining Land to Accomplish Repairs Act

PROPERTY—Cont. PROPERTY-Cont. single family residence; condominiums, Statute Concerning Perpetuities SB-408 qualified perpetual trust, defines, HB-1619 Joint Tenancy Act fraudulent transfers, tenancy in trusts, exemptions, HB-1432 entirety, SB-465 Trademark Registration Act, repeals, Mobile Home Landlord and Tenant Rights SB-953 Act Uniform Disposition of Unclaimed Property sale or lease of park, resident notice & Act first right of refusal, HB-2429 agricultural cooperative funds, abandoned, HB-2315 Mortgage Escrow Account Act applicability; Dpt. Financial interest, HB-706, 1276 Institutions examinations; HB-2210 Mortgage Tax Escrow Act account balance limits, HB-706 PUBLIC AID **NEW ACTS** Child Support Information Act - See: Builder and Developer Land Valuation OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES Act, SB-929 Energy Assistance Act of 1989 Comprehensive Property Tax Study electric utilities deregulation, HB-362; Commission, HB-2396 SB-55 County Economic Development Project technical, SB-430 Area Tax Increment Allocation Act Health Finance Reform Act, Illinois of 1997, HB-1374 Health Care Cost Containment Dies and Molds Ownership Transfer Council Act, HB-513 mastectomy inpatient care Local Governmental Acceptance of coverage, SB-711 Credit Cards Act, SB-680 technical, HB-1871 Metro East Academy District Act, HB-**NEW ACTS** 1439 AFDC Recipients Transportation to Mortgage Sale Notification Act, SB-Employment Act, SB-884 Assisted Living Act, SB-328 Prop. Rights Preservation Act, SB-Attorney General Child Support 1111 Enforcement Act, HB-2346 Property Rights Preservation Law; Education, Job Training, Placement, Relief for Diminished Property Retention and Re-Employment, HB-Value Law, HB-212 Real Estate Appraiser Licensing Act, Elder Care Savings Bond Act, HB-504 HB-1214 Healthy Kids Plan Act, SB-514 Real Estate Leasing Act, SB-747 Inspector General Act, SB-240 Regulatory Impacts Act, SB-1112 Managed Care Patient Rights Act, SB-Rent Control Preemption Act, SB-531 705; HB-603 School Land Dedication and School Medicaid Cost Savings Suggestion Facility Impact Fee Act, HB-1313 Award Program Act, SB-114 School Reporting of Drug Violations New Hire Reporting Act, SB-1024; Act, HB-2132 HB-1337 Tenant Telecommunication Freedom Renewable Energy, Energy Efficiency, Act, HB-865 and Coal Resources Development Trademark Registration and Protection Law of 1997, HB-362; SB-55 Act, SB-953 State Benefit Fraud Identification Act. Wildlife Prairie Museum, Ill., HB-2253 HB-1628 Welfare Reform Act of 1997, SB-974; Perpetuities Vesting Act HB-1725, 2265 qualified perpetual trusts, exemptions, Welfare to Work Act, SB-830; HB-HB-1619 1785 Plat Act Work-Focused Training Program, HBsales before compliance, SB-385 1666, 2078 school district indication, HB-231 Youthbuild Act, Ill., HB-918, 1284

Public Aid Code, Illinois

GOVERNMENT

administration - See: EXECUTIVE

DEPARTMENTS OF STATE

utility easements, all utility service

Residential Real Property Disclosure Act

sellers, Act applicability, HB-358

providers, HB-865

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

PUBLIC AID-Cont. AFDC (aid to families with dependent children) Art. title: Temporary Assistance for Needy Families, implement federal program, HB-204 caretaker relative substance abuse. HB-1080 child immunizations, SB-191 child support income, Dpt. Human Services budgeting process, HB-1129; SB-698 children's basic needs assistance program, HB-1810 client substance abuse demonstration treatment program, SB-317 eligibility, children irregular sch. attendance, HB-1707; SB-861 eligibility, legal alien status, HB-126; SB-513, 698 employment demonstration project, SB-718 family responsibility selfsufficiency program, replace AFDC, HB-1460 home visits, eligibility determination, HB-953 parenting skills instruction, Dpt. Human Services, SB-392 property transfers, fair market value, HB-1706; SB-860 Social Security Act "family violence option", adopts, HB-1809 work exemptions, pregnant women & women w/babies, HB-1809 AFDC education, training, employment community service, HB-447 Earnfare work positions, Temporary Assistance for Needy Families recipients, HBemployment opportunity certificate program; business tax credits, SB-146 Temporary Assistance for Needy Families (AFDC), implement federal program, HB-204 aged, blind, disabled aid eligibility, federal benefits first, HB-126; SB-698 eligibility, legal aliens, HB-126; SB-698 funeral/burial expenses, HB-131, 203 general assistance abortions, HB-383; SB-269 eligibility, earned income refunds,

PUBLIC AID—Cont.

Temporary Assistance for Needy Families (AFDC), implement federal program, **HB-204**

hospital services trust fund payment rates, HB-2464

Hunger Prevention Program, new Article, HB-1205; SB-823

lawful aliens, assistance, HB-126; **SB-320**, 513, 600

Medicaid-Equivalent Medical Assistance Program, new Article, HB-1205; SB-822

medical assistance (Medicaid)

abortions, HB-383, 391; SB-269 annual mammograms, HB-333

disability specialist designation, HB-919; SB-376

eligibility: former AFDC recipients, SB-758

emergency services, HB-390, 643; SB-722

hospital reimbursement, permanent rate freeze, SB-1101

managed care, accredited entities preference, HB-781

managed care, administrative penalties, HB-778

managed care, contract approval, SB-321

managed care, DPA Roundtable, HB-782

managed care, education & orientation, HB-774, 775

managed care, enrollee exam by physician, HB-780

managed care, entity & owner investigations, HB-784

managed care, financial info reports, HB-783

managed care, licensed physicians & peer-based quality assurance review HB-1556

managed care, marketing, HB-776; SB-320

managed care, orientation; accreditation; enrollee evaluation; no payment, withheld services costs; penalties; education classes; DPA administrative subdiv., HB-781; SB-320

managed care, participating physician licensing requirement, SB-317

managed care, patients rights, HB-603, 775; SB-705

managed care, performance audits, HB-785

managed care, pharmacy formulary, SB-320

eligibility, legal aliens, HB-126;

HB-447

SB-698

PUBLIC AID-Cont.

managed care, physician withholding care, no payments, HB-779

managed care, separate delivery systems, SB-699

managed care, 24-hour emergency phone service staffing, SB-320

marketing activities; pharmacy formulary; **SB-317**

mastectomy inpatient care, HB-11, 107; SB-17, 711

medical care entities, accreditation, HB-1490

optometrists, managed care, SB-648

payment rates: funeral, cemetery burial, skilled nursing, intermediate care, hospital services, HB-2464

pregnancy, HB-442

provider reimbursements, automated system, HB-980

provider underpayment recovery, HB-2478

traumatic brain injury waiver requests from U.S. gov't., HB-1279

nursing home license fee

veterans homes, excludes as nursing home, HB-2224

other social services

child care services, former aid recipients, HB-636; SB-217, 676

eligibility, 20 hours/week employment, SB-387

naturalization, nutrition services to legal immigrants, SB-320

Neighbor-to-Neighbor Child Care Training and Education Pilot Program, SB-388

overpayments recovery, **SB-596** public assistance fraud

managed health care, HB-1633; SB-317

unlawful activities, SB-317

rights and responsibilities of applicants and recipients

assistance overpayment recovery, SB-698

child support hotline, HB-206

child support, implementation of fed. Personal Responsibility and Work Opportunity Reconciliation Act of 1996, HB-1707

electronic fingerprinting ID system, **HB-204**

general assistance denials, appeals, Cook Cty. Twnshps. Public Aid Comm. HB-1193

PUBLIC AID-Cont.

Temporary Assistance for Needy Families (AFDC), implement federal program, HB-204

support responsibility of relatives

administration, Dpt. of Revenue, HB-2018, 2019; SB-323

child support collections, transfers from DPA to Attorney General, HB-2050, 2336, 2359

child support, fraudulent transfers, HB-964

child support, grandparents pay, HB-1882

criminal offense reports, suspect births, SB-1034

fraudulent transfers; actions for relief from transfer, HB-962

income withholding, service & documentation, HB-1337; SB-1024

obligor employment & residence, report to obligee, SB-368

past due support, certification to other states, HB-1503; SB-807

past due support, publication of obligor name & address, HB-1141

State Directory of New Hires, employee identifying info, HB-614, 2271

technical, HB-1038, 1081, 1438, 1583, 1584, 1639, 1725, 1759, 1857, 2103, 2105, 2126, 2127

technical, SB-77, **317**, 318, **320**, 822, 823, 879, 880, 881, 882, 883, 933, 1023, 1069, 1077

unconstitutional laws, revises & repeals, HB-1393

PUBLIC HEALTH

AIDS Confidentiality Act

disclosure among health care providers, HB-941

Alzheimer's Disease Assistance Act

DPA child support collection, transfers to Attorney General, HB-2336

Regional ADA Center, renames; grants, award & disbursement, SR 327

regional centers, Chicago, SB-327 regional centers, National designation; location; grants, research & development of victim services, HB-1028

Bottled Water Act - See: BUSINESS TRANSACTIONS

Cigarette Health Warning Act

cigarette vending machine references, SB-325

Clean Indoor Air Act, Illinois

PUBLIC HEALTH-Cont.

HB-359

Free Tobacco Sample Prohibition Act,

PUBLIC HEALTH—Cont.

health care facilities, HB-570

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

restaurants, HB-567 Health Care Appointment Communicable Disease Prevention Act Transportation Act, SB-911 child immunization HIV Education for Pregnant Women centralized file; sharing, HB-1699 Act. SB-190 immunization & locator HIV Pregnancy Screening Act, SB-834 information sharing, SB-330 Limitation on Distributing Tobacco Immunization Task Force, SB-781 Products Act, SB-219 registry, SB-411 Managed Care Entity Responsibility technical, HB-1391 and Patient Rights Act, HB-626 technical, SB-706 Post-Mastectomy Care Act, SB-711 Consent by Minors to Medical Procedures Youth Tobacco Reduction Act, SB-325 Act Prenatal Syphilis Act homeless minors, HB-406 Prenatal Syphilis and HIV Act, title: licensed physicians, HB-1522 includes HIV testing, HB-1380 pregnant minors, parental notice, HB-Rural/Downstate Health Act health care networks, HB-1030 sexually transmitted diseases, obstetrical care access, rural areas, counselors notify parents, HB-2106 HB-2506 DPH Board on Hunger, HB-1157 Sexual Assault Survivors Emergency Egg and Egg Products Act, Illinois Treatment Act temperature & labeling requirements, minor victims, release of evidence & HB-1177 info, HB-1433 Experimental Cancer Treatment Act victims, request tests for presence of technical, SB-828 drugs, HB-2135 Family Practice Residency Act - See: Vital Records Act HIGHER EDUCATION child support collections, transfers from Food, Drug and Cosmetic Act, Illinois DPA to Attorney General, HB-2050, apple juice, pasteurized labelling, HB-2336, 2359 death certificate, dementia-related sales, professional hair care products, diseases, HB-1128 HB-519 death certificate, filed with social sec. single use surgical devices, SB-80 administration, HB-1527 Head and Spinal Cord Injury Act death certificate, social security # of deceased, HB-274, 1335 Advisory Council membership, additional; term fee, additional local charges, HB-2423 limits, SB-852 PUBLIC SAFETY Brain and Spinal Cord Injury Fund, Asbestos Abatement Authority Act creates; DHS Brain & Spinal Cord recovered amounts, A.G. Asbestos Injury Resource Center; Litigation Div., Road Fund deposits, disbursement priorities, HB-1385 Lead Poisoning Prevention Act Boat Registration and Safety Act - See: child screening, school health exam, VEHICLES HB-1536 Boiler and Pressure Vessel Safety Act positive test results, reports, SB-247 continuous supervision, HB-1922 Medical Patient Rights Act Carnival and Amusement Rides Safety Act research projects, experimental inflatable structures, private events, procedures, SB-236 attendants, HB-243 staff IDs, HB-864 Chemical Safety Act, Illinois NEW ACTS chemical substance exclusions, SB-347 Building Commission Act, Ill., SB-428; contingency plan exemptions, SB-347 HB-1816 technical, SB-347 Community Food Garden Act, HB-604 concealed weapons, HB-1557 Diabetes Self-Management Training Firearm Owners Identification Card Act and Education Act, HB-1142; SBdenial/revocation/non-renewal Disclosure of Ingredients in Tobacco domestic battery, HB-127, 392, Products Act, HB-1043; SB-403 2064; SB-821

RECYCLING - LITTER

PUBLIC SAFETY—Cont.

revoked cards, return or affidavit	See: ENVIRONMENTAL SAFETY
to Dpt. State Police, confiscations, HB-2069, 2178	REPEALEDACTS
local regulation, preempts, HB-216	Α
non-residents, gun purchase with valid	Agricultural Foreign Investment
hunting license, HB-1052; SB-795	Disclosure Act, HB-1177
technical, HB-2256	Aledo, Normal, Mason Cty., Jasper
transfers; counterfeit IDs; penalties;	Cty., Brownstown Park Dist.,
HB-916	JoDaviess Cty., Milford, Sheldon, Katherine Dunham, and Oak Park
Fireworks Use Act - See: FIRE SAFETY	Civic Centers Act, HB-235
Gasoline Storage Act	Aurora Civic Center Act, HB-235
tank truck or portable tank direct	B
dispensing, HB-369	Balanced Budget Note Act, HB-93
Hazardous Material Emergency Response	Benton Civic Center Law, HB-235
Reimbursement Act	Bloomington Civic Center Authority
emergency response agency	Act, HB-235
reimbursements, HB-1174	C
Hazardous Materials Transportation Act	Cannabis and Controlled Substances
knowingly, defines, HB-1239	Tax Act, HB-1393
local gov't. placards regulations; Att.	Cave in Rock Township Civic Center
General or State's Attorney actions;	Law, HB-235
Board membership, SB-689	Chicago South and Melrose Park Civic
tank vessels, double hulls, SB-308	Centers Act, HB-235
NEW ACTS	Collinsville Civic Center Act, HB-235
Bi-State Transit Safety Act, SB-800	Columbia Civic Center Law, HB-235
Child Bicycle Safety Act, HB-1021	Community Building Complex Committee of Boone County Law,
Family and Personal Protection Act,	HB-235
HB-1061, 1557	Compensation Review Act, SB-207
Local Government Firearm Regulation	Correctional Budget and Impact Note
Preemption Act, HB-216	Act, HB-93
Multi-family Fire	Corridors of Opportunity and
Compartmentalization Act, HB-766	Development Act, SB-855
Private Swimming Pool Enclosure Act,	D _
HB-1009, 1162	Decatur and Vermilion County Civic
Propane Education and Research Act,	Centers Act, HB-235
HB-279; SB-151	DuPage Cty., Sterling, Elgin, Orland Park, Centre East, and Schaumburg
Public Safety Employee Benefit Act,	Civic Centers Act, HB-235
HB-1347	F
Radon Industry Licensing Act,	Fiscal Note Act, HB-93
HB-1229	Forest Park Civic Center Law, HB-235
Road Worker Safety Act of 1997, HB- 233	Н
Truss Construction Fire Safety Act,	Health Facilities Planning Act, Illinois
HB-768	SB-239
Workplace Safety Committee Act, SB-	Herin, Jefferson Cty., and Quincy Civi-
1025; 2083	Centers Act, HB-235
Public Demonstrations Law	Hypodermic Syringes and Needles Act
unconstitutional laws, revises &	SB-150 I
repeals, HB-1393	_
Snowmobile Registration and Safety Act -	Illinois - Michigan Canal National Heritage Corridor Civic Center
See: VEHICLES	Authority Act, HB-235
OUICK-TAKE	J
See: CIVIL PROCEDURE	Judicial Note Act, HB-93
	L
RECORDS	Lake Cty. and Will Cty. Metropolitan
SEE: INFORMATION - MEETINGS -	Exposition and Auditorium
RECORDS	Authority Act, HB-235
Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.	
Doid Din Humbers mulcate I ubite Act.	

KE	PEALED ACTS—Cont.	REPEALED ACTS—Cont.
	Leyden Township Space Needs Law, HB-235	W West Frankfort Civic Center Law,
820 Metropolitan Civic Center Act,		нв-235
	Township Civic Centers Act,	RESOLUTIONS · COMMISSIONS, COMMITTEES AND BOARDS
		Attorney General
	Meigs Field Airport Act, HB-315; SB-820	regulation of gambling in State, SR-91 video surveillance systems, conduct a campaign, HR-62
		Auditor General
	HB-235	certificates of participation, HR-21, 22
	Pension Note Act, HB-93	overtime policies & practices of Dept. of Corrections, HR-227
	Peoria Civic Center Act, HB-235 Public Employment Office Act, HB-	program audit, Dept. of Public Health, long term care facilities, HR-12
	497 Public Works Preference Act, HB-	Cancer Clinical Trials Task Force created, SJR-35
	1393 Purchasing Act, Illinois, HB-497, 1481	Clemente H. S., investigate the use of federal & State funds, Special
Q		Committee created, HR-67
R	Quad City and Pekin Civic Centers Act, HB-235	Comfort Care for the Terminally III, Task Force created, findings by Jan. 31, 1998, SR-76, 112
	Randolph Cty., Carbondale, Riverside,	Commerce Commission, Ill.
	Matteson, Ottawa, Ill. Valley, Waukegan, and Pontiac Civic	public utilities, study the effects of, HR-175
	Centers Act, HB-235	rate relief, reduce operating costs for
R	Retailers' Occupation Tax Act, HB- 1888	schools, colleges & universities, HR-31
	Revised Uniform Reciprocal Enforcement of Support Act, HB-1705; SB-806, 1041	Commission on the Death Penalty established, HR-121
	River Forest Civic Center Act, HB-235	commuter rail stop, DuPage County Complex, HR-77
S	Rockford Civic Center Act, HB-235	Comprehensive Property Tax Study Commission created, HJR-41
	Sale of Tobacco to Minors Act; Smokeless Tobacco Limitation Act,	Corporate Subsidy Reform Commission created, SJR-21
	SB-958, 1113	Departments of State Government
	Salem Civic Center Law, HB-235	Agriculture
	Service Occuption Tax Act, HB-1888	Heartland hog confinement
	Service Use Tax Act, HB-1888	facility, HR-110
	Small Employers Rating Renewability and Portability Act, SB-802	Little Timber Limited Liability Company, operation of lagoon, HR-98
	Springfield Metropolitan Exposition and Auditorium Authority Act,	Human Services
	HB-235 State Debt Impact Note Act, HB-93	Children's Health Care Task Force to be established, HR-269
	State Paper Purchasing Act, HB-497, 1481	children's health insurance under Title XXI of Social Security Act, HR-269
	State Printing Contracts Act, HB-497, 1481	new child care fee scale, low
	State Vehicle Mileage Act, HB-497, 1481	income working families, investigage, SR-111 insurance
T		liquor liability policies, assult and
U	Trademark Registration Act, SB-953	battery related injuries, HR- 197; SR-90
	Use Tax Act, HB-1888	Public aid
V	Vision Service Plan Act, SB-193	Children's Health Care Task Force to be established, HR-269

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

RESOLUTIONS - COMMISSIONS, COMMITTEES AND BOARDS—Cont.

children's health insurance under Title XXI of Social Security Act, HR-269

door-to-door marketing to Medicaid beneficiaries, SR-20

patients, low cost basic dental services, SR-22

tobacco industry, recover cost borne by taxpayers, treating smoking-related illnesses, HR-148; SR-72

State Police

video surveillance system, conduct a campaign, HR-62

Transportation

Matthew Ryan Memorial Bridge & plaque, HR-201

railroad crossing, 94th & Kedzie, Evergreen Park, HR-53

transportation programs in spirit of ISTEA, undertake planning & implementation of, HR-174

Economic and Fiscal Commission, study costs of repairing & reprogramming software and computers, HJR-23

Election Activities and Reform Task Force created, findings on Jan.31, 1998, SR-124 Election Reform Task Force created, SR-

21; SJR-8

EPA-Environmental Protection Agency auto body paints & finishes, safeguards, sale, use & disposal of,

> HR-161 Little Timber Limited Liability

Company, operation of lagoon, HR98

Global Climate Change Task Force, SJR-4 Government Investment Policy Review Committee created, HJR-3

Highway Improvement Task Force created, SR-141

Intermediate Intergovernmental Juvenile Affairs Authority, HJR-29

law enfocement accreditation, SJR-22

METRA train stop on Union Pacific N. line, part-time or full-time, HR-29

METRA train stop, Union Pacific N. line, part-time or full-time, HR-76, 78

Metro Et. Education Task Force created, HR-187

Natural Gas Utility Regulatory Reform, Joint Committee on, SJR-31

Obscenity Regulation Commission created, HR-91
Orphan Wells Task Force created, HR-26:

Orphan Wells Task Force created, HR-26; SR-33

Overlapping Taxing District Investigative and Advisory Task Force created, HR-96 Pension Laws Commission

RESOLUTIONS - COMMISSIONS, COMMITTEES AND BOARDS—Cont.

personnel matters, SJR-19

Public Investor Task Force created, HJR-8

Review of the Juvenile Court Act, Commission on, HJR-1

Silver-Haired Legislature created, SJR-38 Southern Illinois University, Agriculture zebra mussels, SJR-11

Special Committee on Automatic Teller Machine Fees created, SR-13

Special Investigative Committee be created, Supreme Ct. Chief Justice James D. Heiple, HR-89, 155

State Board of Education

education funding reform, SJR-17 final form academic standards, applicable to students, 1998-99 school yr., SR-61

School Mandate Waivers, SJR-27, 28, 30, 36, 41; HJR-25, 27, 28

supplemental GED grants, one-time only basis, HJR-24

Weights & Measures Task Force created, HJR-5

RESOLUTIONS - CONGRATULATORY

Adult and Teen Directors of County of DuPage Operation Snowball group, HR-108

ANNIVERSARY

Armenian Genocide of 1915-1923, April 24, 1997, 82nd, HR-113

Bardeen, John, invention of transistor, 50th, tribute to memory of, HR-52

Chicago Association of Law Libraries, 50 yrs., HR-58

Ernst, Fred, 50th, township official, New Douglas, HR-290

Highland Park H. S. Class of 1947, 50th reunion, HJR-33

Mostly Music, board of directors, 25th, HR-249

Raccoon School, Centralia, IL., 50th, HR-215

Spassfest, city of Germantown, IL., 30th, HR-221

Taylor, Dr. Hycel B., 25 yrs., Senior Pastor, Second Baptist Church, HR-

transistor, 50th, inventing of, HR-153 Village of Harwood Heights, IL., 50th, HR-222

White, Rev. J. P., Greater Mt. Pleasant Missionary Baptist Church, HR-143 ANNIVERSARY, FOUNDING

Bureau County Republican, 150th, HR-25

Calumet Memorial Park District, 75th, HR-208

Carterville Lions Club, 75th, HR-256

RESOLUTIONS -

CONGRATULATORY-Cont.

Central III. Chapter of SMACNA, 50 yrs., HR-296

DIGNITY/CHICAGO, gay & lesbian Catholics, 25 yrs., HR-192

General Motors Electro-Motive Division, 75th, HR-156

Howard Area Community Center, 30th, HR-117

Illinois United Way, 75th, HR-285

Jacksonville, Developmental Center, 150th, HJR-10

John Marshall H. S., 100th, HR-188 Kiwanis Club, Greenville, Ill., 50 yrs., HR-163

Locutores Unidos de Chicago, 25 yrs., HR-28

Mostly Music & board of directors, 25th, 125 concerts & events, HR-226

Palos Community Hospital, 25th, HR-40

Ravinia School, 100th, HR-292

Rehabilitation Institute of Chicago at Alexian Brothers Medical Center, 25th, HR-225

Rush North Shore Medical Center, 10 yrs., HR-107

St. Mary's Hospital and Servants of the Holy Heart of Mary, 100 yrs., HR-109

Test Positive Aware Network, 10th, HR-199

Title IX, Ill. Gender Equity Commission, 25 yrs., HR-189

United Brotherhood of Carpenters & Joiners of America, Champaign, 100 yrs., HR-207

ANNIVERSARY, WEDDING

Ashley, Lovance & Jeanne, 50th, HR-294

Harris, Chester & Augusta, 50th, HR-42

Lipson, Jack & Sara, Chicago, HR-264

Summers, Edmund & Alyce, 50th, HR-147

ANNIVERSARYS

Dignity Chicago, 25 yrs., HR-167 Huntzinger, Rev. Dr. Ernest, First Congregational United Church of Christ, 30th, HR-18

Lutheran Church of the Holy Spirit, 30 yrs., HR-145

Ascroft, Laurie, 14 yrs. with House, moving to Texas, HR-198

ATHLETICS

Central H. S. 1926 & 1927 football teams, Centralia Sports Hall of Fame, HR-34

RESOLUTIONS -

CONGRATULATORY-Cont.

Fox, Jacob Nelson, Baseball Hall of Fame, HR-138

Gourley, Gene, Danville H. S. coach, 500th, HR-297

Homewood-Flossmoor Men's Gymnastics Team, the Vikings, HR-196

Knight, Jeanne, Centralia Sports Hall of Fame, HR-39

Lady Indians of Carlyle H. S., Class A State Basketball Championship, HR-56

Meyer, Ray, Coach of DePaul Univ. Basketball, Blue Demons, 42 yrs., HJR-43

Murray, Coach Ann, Orphan Annie Basketball Coach, Centralia H. S., HR-73

Peoria Manual Rams, State Class AA basketball championship, 4th, HR-

Providence Catholic H. S. wrestling team, Class AA, HR-169

Robinson, Virgil, Centralia Sports Hall of Fame, HR-36

Schwartz, Nick, Centralia Sports Hall of Fame, HR-37

Smith, Coach Larry, Ill. H. S. Baseball Coaches Assoc. Hall of Fame, HR-

Smith, Courtney, Ms. Basketball of Ill., Carlyle H. S., HR-162

St. Patrick H.S., Chicago, water polo championship, HR-212

Taxman, Jim, Centralia Sports Hall of Fame, HR-35

Vandalia Community H. S. wrestling team, 4th, Class A, HR-165

Westbrook, Roger, Centralia Sports Hall of Fame, HR-38

World Boxing Council's Lightheaveywight Championship, HR-125

AWARDS Carder, Tammy, Homemaker of the

Year, HR-92 Channahon Park Dist., National Gold

Medal Grand Award, HR-281 Coburn, Helen, Homemaker of the Year, HR-92

Graham, Susie C., Homemaker of the Year, HR-92

Hector, William, 1997 Milken National Educator Award, HR-245

Lee, Bok Duk, Homemaker of the Year, HR-92

Lopez, Milagros, Homemaker of the Year, HR-92

Quigley, Mike, United Way Community Service Award, HR-181

RESOLUTIONS -CONGRATULATORY—Cont. Saviano, Angelo, Josephine Oblinger Award, HR-93 Schakowsky, Rep. Janice, Josephine Oblinger Award, HR-93 Skokie Park Dist., National Gold Medal Award, HR-282 Thornridge H. S. band program, HR-Walker, Peter, Dante Award, HR-81 Bacon, Dr. Gloria Jackson, opening of Altgeld Health Center, HB-253 Beaver, Captain Robert H., Centralia Historical Hall of Fame, HR-220 Beno, Jamie, "Take Our Daughters to Work Day" essay contest, HR-131 Burroughs, Dr. Margaret, 80th, HR-258 Clewis, Elaine H. "Sis", Chicago Portage Park neighborhood, HR-211 Foster, Maggie H., Chicago, 100th, HR-213 Lauridsen, Nathel Elmina, 85th, HR-Rochkes, Mildred Pearl, 80th, HR-45 Rogers, Ann L., 85th, HR-19 Straka, Joseph A., Sr., 90th, HR-123 Tuteur, Muriel "Manny", 75 yrs., HR-154 Yukich, Anthony, 80th, HR-57 Bloody Sunday, victims in Northern Ireland, HR-44 Bond County Veterans Memorial, salute men and women, HJR-40 Brady, James, Centralia Historical Hall of Fame, HR-220 Brown, Edward, degree from Prairie State College, HR-182 Centralia Hall of Fame Blackwell, David H., HR-229 Branson, Rep. Bob, HR-242 Burris, Roland, HR-241 Clark, John W., HR-231 Fowler, Charles, HR-239 Fowler, Clarence Maxwell, HR-236 Haney, Lewis Van, HR-235 Joy, Verne E., HR-233 McCard, Sergeant Robert H., HR-243 Norwood, William Ronald, HR-237

Chase, Gary, Village of Mokena, Ill., HR-

Wilson, Private First Class Robert L.,

Popper, Doris Crittenden, HR-230

Stedelin, Dr. John A., HR-234

Stephens, William, HR-238

HR-240

Walker, William H., HR-232

RESOLUTIONS - CONGRATULATORY—Cont.

- Chicago Society, restore Casimir Pulaski Monument, Savannah, Georgia, HR-50
- Christ Temple Church of the Apostolic Faith, Maywood, Ill., Quarterly Session, HR-274
- Conatser, Martin, Dept. Commander for American Legion, HR-142, 160
- Coronado, Phil, 30 yrs., community service, HR-157
- Cortesi, John J., Sunset Foods, Highland Pk., HR-126
- Currie, Rep. Barbara Flynn, first woman to serve House Majority Leader, HR-11
- Davis, Rev. Dr. Floyd, Pilgrim Baptist Church, Chicago, named Pres. of NAACP South Side Branch, HR-136
- Dow Chemical Company, Joliet, HR-13
- Downers Grove South H. S. Speechers, III. H. S. Assoc. Speech Competition, HR-88
- Dunn, Senator Thomas A., 42nd and 43rd Districts, SR-37
- Dupasquier, Anthony, Chairman of Board of Directors of Tooling and Manufacturing Assoc., HR-15
- Excel Communication, Inc. & founder, Kenny A. Troutt, HR-150
- Fischer, LeRoy H., Centralia Historical Hall of Fame, HR-220
- Freeman, Charles E., Chief Justice of Ill. Supreme Ct., HR-186
- Fuller-Jackson-Clinkscale-Cobb family reuion, Aug. 1, 1997, HR-216
- Future Problem Solving group, Highland Park H. S., student participants, HR-130
- Fyke, Aimee, Vice Pres., Tharaldson Enterprises, HR-86
- Gardner, Cathy C. Ms., Chicago Daily Defender, "Girl X", HR-66
- George, Archbishop Francis E., welcome back to the State & City of his birth, HJR-21
- German-American citizens, HR-246
- Greenwald, Susie, Future Problem Solving, Highland Park School, HR-130
- Grotovsky, Ronald J., Mayor, Village of Mokena, HR-114
- Hill, Derek, Radio Station V-103, "Girl X", HR-66
- Iovino, Neil, World War II, HR-287
- Jackson, Ms. Connie, taking over the reigns of Altgeld Health Center, HR-253
- Kohrmann, Robert, Centennial Farm, HR-244
- Lacey, Hunt, 1996-97 Ill. Future Farmers of America Pres., HR-54
- Lambert, Ken, Pres. of Local 211L, Bricklayers & Allied Craftsmen Union, HR-30
- Luttrell, Wilma Jean & mothers of the State of Ill., Mother's Day, HR-116

RESOLUTIONS -CONGRATULATORY—Cont.

McGuffage, Terrence William, graduation, U of I College of Engineering, HR-159,

Mitsubishi Corporation, women employees, prohibit sexual harassment, HR-149

Mullen, Officer Athena, brave service, Chicago, HR-120

Mullen, Officer James, brave service, Chicago, HR-120

Newberger, Charlotte, Community Foundation for Jewish Education, HR-48

Nolan, Carol, Pres. Emeritus of WBEZ, HR-137

Orland Park Lions Club, HR-168 Our Lady of the Wayside School, Blue

Ribbon School of Excellence, HR-247 Puerto Rican teachers, 25 yrs., education,

Chicago, HR-135

Reed, Beverly Ms., The Chicago Daily Defender, "Girl X", HR-66

RETIREMENT

Aunt Martha's Service Center, Inc., serto youth of Ill., HR-262

Bing, Dennis, Champaign County Clerk, HR-204

Craig, Marilyn, West Deerfield Township Supervisor, 24 yrs., HR-103

Cross, Dolores E., Pres. of Chicago State University, HR-228

Ellis, Clarence, Sr., Et. St. Louis School Dist. 189, HR-151

Feldmann, Rev. Jerome, St. Augustas Church, Breese, HR-219

Fonderoli, Master Chief Timothy, 20 yrs., U. S. Navy, HR-191

Hartmann, Carl, Vernon Hills Park Dist., HR-14, 47

Hillock, David A., Chicago Transit Authority, HR-299

Jacoby, John, Village of Wilmette, Ill., HR-184

Johnson, Mary, Cook Cty Hospital, HR-291

Jones, Ellen, Principal, Burnham/ Anthony Inclusive Academy, HR-79

Kijewski, Jim, manager of Lan-Oak Park Dist. Pool, 37 yrs., HR-254

Klaska, Elvin, Mayor of Long Creek, III., HR-84

Kuntz, John, Iroquois Cty Clerk, HR-286

Lamkin, Mona S., Ill. House Rep. staff, 20 yrs., HR-279

Lehmann, Augustine "Augie" University of Chicago, HR-87

Levin, Ron, House Democratic staff, HR-202

Maggio, Meanne, trustee of the Village of Glenwood, HR-172

RESOLUTIONS -

CONGRATULATORY—Cont.

McCombs, Shirley, House of Rep. Fiscal Officer, HR-268

Mittelberg, Kent N., Decatur City Council, HR-124

Mruk, Joan, Wayne Township Supervisor, HR-100

Nelson, Jack, Deerfield-Bannockburn-Riverwoods Chamber of Commerce, HR-283

Norris, Fred, Mayor of St. Charles, HR-101

Perry, Geraldine, Chicago Police Dept., HB-27

Pollard, Dr. John W., Carle Clinic, Urbana, Ill., HR-24

Ponikvar, Will, Trustee of Village of Bradley, HR-180

Tako, Laslo, Oak Park Township Supervisor, HR-104, 119

Vader, Rev. Anthony J., Holy Name of Mary Church, Chicago, HR-146

Wagner, Dr. Richard D., Exec. Dir. of the Ill. Bd. of Higher Ed., HR-261

Williams, Betty, Senior Vice President of Metropolitan Family Services, HR-255

Rimon, Tzipora, Consul General of Israel to the Midwest, HJR-39

Rose, Russell, Spfld. Blueprint Building named, HR-214

Santiago, Anna, Future Problem Solving, Highand Park School, HR-130

Saviano, Rep. Skip, "Man of the Year", HR-80

Schira, Chief Gary, pres. of Ill. Assoc. of Chiefs of Police, HR-5

SCOUTS

Biedess, Scott Frederick, Eagle Scout, HR-127

Casey, Charles Marshall, Eagle Scout, HR-295

Chap, Matthew Anthony, Eagle Scout, HR-128

Judd, Paul Wayne, Eagle Scout, HR-

Oomans, Scott M., Eagle Scout, HR-65

Versen, Donald, Good Scout Award, HR-141

Wilson, Tyler, Eagle Scout, HR-72 Sisk, George & Janice, owners of Old Slave House, HR-178

Smith, Janie, State Pres., Business & Professional Women of Ill., HR-111

South Shore Islamic Community Center, SR-110

Star Newspaper, "Stayin' Alive at 55", HR-

Tanner, Oscar, Chicago, HR-70

RESOLUTIONS -RESOLUTIONS - MEMORIALS—Cont. CONGRATULATORY—Cont. Childs, Anne Rayner, Chicago, HR-139 Taylor, Athena, Havana, Ill., Miss Ill. Cty Ciaccio, Joseph J., Spfld., Ill., SR-88 Fair Queen, 1996-97 Clarke, Terrel E. "Tec", Western Springs, The Dells, vocal group, Chicago, HR-20 SJR-46 Welcher, Thomas, Jr., Chicago, SR-67 Clayborne, Rev. James Davis, E. St. Louis, Wham, J. Faye, Centralia Historical Hall of SR-114 Fame, HR-220 Contreras-Raducha, Adelina M., Chicago, HR-158 **RESOLUTIONS - GENERAL ASSEMBLY** Cooper, James Frank, SR-140 adjournment Corbett, Jerome G., Hardin, Ill., SR-128 HJR-2, 16, 17, 31, 38, 42 Craig, Jo Ann, Clarendon Hill, Ill., HR-275 SJR-2, 7, 12, 20, 25, 26, 29, 33, 37, 40, Cruthis, Gerald Rodney, Litchfield, Ill., SR-45 120 First Special Session Dailey, Sara Elizabeth, Chicago, Ill., HR-Adjournment 293 HR-3 Daily, Faye, Lovington, SJR-32 organizational, HR-1, 2 Dalluge, Billie, Decatur, Ill., SR-126 organizational, SR-1, 2, 3 Davis, Margaret, Spfld., SR-74 House Dawson, Andrew "Andy", Forsyth, Ill., SRorganizational, HR-1, 2, 3 125 Rules, HR-6, 8, 9, 10, 32, 134, 284 Deering, Rep. Terry, DuBois, HJR-35 Joint Session DePriest, Lee Franklin, E. St. Louis, SR-65 Budget report, JSR-2; HJR-14 Dobbs, Jacqueline, Chicago, HR-55 committee of ten, JSR-2 Donovan, Elizabeth, Swansea, IL., SR-101 State of the State, HJR-4; JSR-1 Dunn, Edward James, Carlinville, Ill., SR-Senate 121 organizational, SR-1, 3, 4, 5 Dunscomb, Seth Jonas, Sullivan, SR-31 Pension Laws Commission, SJR-19 Durbin, Ann, Kensington, Maryland, SR-58 Rules, SR-2, 7, 24, 28 Echols, Billy Gene, Chicago, HR-177 Fasano, Sergeant First Class John A., Glen **RESOLUTIONS - MEMORIALS** Ellyn, IL., HR-210 Burse, Melba Bynum, Chicago, Ill., HR-Fogerson, Gary W., Decatur, Ill., SR-78 288 Fort, Henry G., Chicago, SR-26 Abraham, Albert A., Peoria, SR-135 Fox, Helen K., W. Chicago, HR-300 Adreani, Kenneth J., Chicago, HR-97; SR-Fulton, Betty J., Gillespie, SR-27 45 Gay, Florice Buckner, Chicago, HR-209 Armour, Eldon Otto, Carlinville, SR-10 Gelderen Dr. Wayne Van, Sr., Downers Austin, Eric Felton, SR-115 Grove, Ill., SR-38 Barbaro, Circuit Judge Frank W., Orland Gibbons, Jerry, Evergreen Park, IL., HR-Park, SR-93 Barber, Richard, Jr., SR-39 Hagnauer, Nelson, Sr., Granite City, HR-7 Bartscht, Oma C., Shelbyville, SR-77 Harris, Annie, S. Bend Indiana, SR-132 Bass, Ralph, music producer, HR-218 Haynes, Charles A., former U. S. Rep., Bayer, Richard F., Palatine, Ill., HR-200 HR-99; SR-47 Bernard, Keith, SR-66 Hehl, Erin M., State Police Trooper, Bockman, Joseph A., Yorkville, SR-63 Chicago, HR-267 Bradley, Thomas, Hyde Park, SR-70 Heitzig, Mary K., Jerseyville, SR-12 Brady, John D., Chicago, Ill., HR-276 Hilbring, George, Jr., Chicago, HR-133 Brown, Joseph M., Chicago, HR-46 Hines, Barbara Jean, SR-138 Brown, Millie, Chicago, SR-40 Hoffman, LeRoy August, Belleville, Ill., Buikema, Ronald, S. Holland, HR-171 SR-123 Bungay, Rev. Eugene L., Breese, Ill., Hopwoodon, Katherine Lucille, Spfld., SR-HJR-9 Burkhalter, Daniel Louis, Jr., Normal, Ill., Hotwagner, Emil S., Hazelcrest, SR-75

Howes, Pauline M. McHale, Ivesdale, Ill.,

Jackson, David "Big Jack", Chicago, SR-

SR-56

142

Campagni, Julio, Highwood, Ill., SR-143

Chaney, Larry, Mayor of Pana, Ill., SR-62

Carpenter, Rosemary, Chicago, SR-136

SR-122

RESOLUTIONS - MEMORIALS—Cont. Jackson, Ms. Evelyn Mae, Chicago, SR-9 Johns, Terri Lynn, Carlinville, SR-11 Keen, Doctor Edward, Spfld., Ill., HR-179 Kenney, Dorothy, Et. St. Louis, SR-25 Kisielius, Tomas Andrius, M.D., SR-133 Klein, Annette, Pana, Ill., SR-50 Koehler, Gerald W., Decatur, Ill., SR-55 Komosa, Marilyn, Chicago, SR-44 Kreke, Coach Paul W., Salem, Ill., HR-43 Kurelic, George Jr., Chicago, HR-266 Laubenstein, Vernon A., HJR-32 Laura, Sean, Chicago, IL., SR-104 Link, Patricia, Carlinville, Ill., SR-86 Loveless, Richard, Carlinville, Ill., SR-118 Lovett, Odessa, Chicago, SR-41 Macauley, Muriel, Kampsville, SR-34 Mahlandt, Erwin J., Breese, IL., HR-217 Marshall, Dr. James William, Monmouth, SR-92 Maxwell, Clarence, Hinsdale, IL., SR-103, IL: McAulilffe, Roger P., State Rep., HJR-15 McCabe, James J., Chicago, Ill., HR-278 Mickey, John Z., Edison Park, IL., SR-100 Millison, Anthony, State Trooper, Chicago, HR-265 Millison, State Trooper Anthony, Dolton, III., SR-130 Montalbano, Rev. Daniel F., Chicago, HR-193, 194 Moore-Wiley, Patricia, HR-270 Morris, Charles H., Sullivan, IL., SR-109 Neely, Glenda, Chicago, HR-298 Neighbors, Claribel, Carlinville, Ill., SR-43 Novak, Kenneth R. Jr., Lansing, HR-90, Ogrin, Albin "Boley", Waukegan, SR-79 Owen, Ralph D., Decatur, SR-32 Oxtoby, Robert B., Spfld., Ill., SR-119 Page, Lloyd, Spfld., IL., SR-96 Parks, William Turner, Chicago, SR-18 Payton, Samuel, Jr., Chicago, IL., SR-99 Phillips, Nicholas A., Prospect Heights, SR-36 Plawer, Brian, SJR-47 Pomatto, Simon Ronald, Gillespie, SR-42 Popp, Mary, Aurora, Ill., SR-46 Prater, Alicia Marie, Chicago, SR-23 Randolph, Artensa Randolph, Chicago, HR-223 Randolph, Homer, E.St.Louis, HR-251 Rife, Joseph, Decatur, IL., SR-107 Rivers, Robert, Chicago, IL., SR-98 Romano, Frank E. Monmouth, SR-6 Rose, Bishop Theodore T., Spfld., IL., SR-Rosen, Lois Anne, Chicago, SR-14

RESOLUTIONS - MEMORIALS—Cont. Royko, Mike, columnist, Chicago, HR-140 Rush, Larnch, Et. St. Louis, IL., SR-105 Ryan, Annie, daughter of Attorney General and Mrs. Jim Ryan, HR-16 Ryan, Matthew, Western Springs, HR-195 Ryan, Matthew, 13, Western Springs; DOT plaque, memorial bridge, HR-201 Saltich, Debbie, Madison County Clerk, Granite City, SR-57 Samfay, Anthony, Kankakee Police Dept., SR-59 Scott, Albert W., II, Carrollton, SR-52 Sengstacke, John Henry Herman, Chicago, SR-89; HR-203 Serzynski, Aloysius Joseph, Waugegan, Ill., SR-131 Shabazz, Betty, New York City, SR-95 Shanker, Albert, New York City, SR-29; HJR-11 Shanker, Albert, Pres. of American Federation of Teachers, HR-68 Sikich, Peter M., Jr., Waukegan, Ill., SR-127 Slaughter, Willie Mae, Chicago, HR-122 Springman, Lester M., Greenfield, SR-139 Stephenson, Luphelia Bolton, Chicago, SR-54 Stewart, Mildred B., Chicago, SR-80 Still, Jeff C., Yorkville, SR-69 Suerth, M.J. "Bud", Chicago, SR-97 Sullivan, Eleanor Bernice Stockbar, Chicago, Ill., HR-277 Summers, Katherine Augusta Dent, E.St.Louis, HR-250 Taylor, Norine Mann, SR-137 Teer, Lucious Rudolph, Sr., E. St. Louis, SR-113 Thorsen, Donald, Jacksonville, Ill., SR-117 Tolliver, Pastor James L., Jr., Chicago, SR-Touchette, Francis, Centreville Township, IL. IL., SR-102 Traughber, Eleanor, Chicago, HR-132 Troutman, Benjamin Lee, Chicago, HR-41 Tucker, Juanita Thompson, Chicago, SR-82 Tucker, Ozie, Plainfield, New Jersey, HR-185 Tucker, Stanford, E. St. Louis, Ill., HR-85 Vernetti, Esther, Mt. Olive, Ill., SR-35 Weston, Lauretta, Chicago, HR-106 Wheatley, Sierra Collins, HR-206 Wheeler, John C., Burr Ridge, SR-16 Wilkins, Frances, Prairie View, SR-19 Williams, Ida Lee, E. St. Louis, SR-64 Williams, Morgan, Winthrop Harbor, Ill., SR-144 Winters, John F., Mokena, HR-118 Wittmond, Carl H., Brussels, Ill., SR-51; HR-129

RESOLUTIONS - MEMORIALS--Cont.

Woel, Edouard, Northbrook, IL., SR-106 Woods, Rachel Jean, Chicago, HR-289

Woodyard, State Senator Harry "Babe", SJR-10

Yianas, Frank, Decatur, SR-30

Zahdan, Dhafer, West Lawn, Chicago, HR-263

Zippy, Anna, SR-116

Zukowski, Major Robert John, remains returned after 27 yrs., SR-15

RESOLUTIONS - MISCELLANEOUS

"The Wagner Farm", support corporation of Citizen's Organized for Wagner's, HR-259

Centralia, Ill., explosion at No. 5 Mine in Wamac, March 25, 1947, HR-164

discrimination, Ill. General Assembly, workplace free of, SJR-39; HJR-26; HR-166

Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive., 10th St. from Oakland Ave. S. to Veterans Memorial Dr., Mt. Vernon, SR-8

EIFS, aware of ongoing debate concerning, HR-273

FEDERAL GOVERNMENT

agricultural community, effect the rules will have on, HJR-34

anti-Semitism, Switzerland, condemning, SJR-24; HJR-18

antipersonnel land mines, banning, HR-272

balanced federal budget, Pres. of U.S. submit, HJR-7

Berlin Mandate, avoid climate treaty commitments, HJR-36

Berlin Mandate, renegotiate, Pres. of U. S. urged, HR-49

Blind Persons Earnings Equity Act,

boundaries, III. & Michigan Canal National Heritage Corridor from Harlem Ave. to Lake Michigan, HJR-12, 13

ethanol tax credit, HR-205

Federal Charter status to National Museum of Coal Mining, SR-71

federal programs, monitor changes and policies, SR-84

Federal Reserve Board Discount Window, HR-176

general national debate, U. S. Congress urged, HR-61

governmental process, respect the State's role in, SR-85

Illegal Immigration Reform & Immigrant Responsibility Act, pass HR-2481, HR-248

Internal Revenue Code, abolish by Dec. 31, 2000, new method of taxation, SJR-42

RESOLUTIONS -

MISCELLANEOUS—Cont.

levy or increase taxes, mandate any state or political subdivision of state to, SJR-5

Lincoln's Challenge program, HR-112 mortgage broker compensation price control ruling, HR-252

Mother Teresa & Missionaries of Charity, exempt from work permit fees, SR-73

National Endowment for Arts, SR-87 National Institute of Standard and Technolgy, fastener manufacturers, investigate, SR-60

prohibit appropriations & estimated revenues, SR-17

Republic of Poland's petition, N. Atlantic Treaty Organization, HR-83; SR-68

restore federal funding, SSI & food stamp benefits, SR-83

Social Security, continue funding, HJR-6

standards for ozone & fine particulate matter, USEPA urged, SR-53

tracers in black & smokeless powder, mandating inclusion of, HR-74, 75

transportation-related motor fuel taxes & excise taxes, reinstate, restore the integrity of the dedicated fund, SR-81

workforce development system, restructuring, welfare reform legislation, SJR-34

workforce programs, through legislation & admin. modifications, restructuring, HJR-22

fetal alcohol syndrome, retailers post signs, HR-183

Governor

federal reimbursement waiver, treat all Illinois equally & fairly, HR-60

Heartland hog confinement facility, HR-110

Ill. toll highway system, continue in full force until June 30, 1998, HJR-37

Lewis & Clark Expedition, site near Wood River, Ill. as starting point, HR-260

prayer or invocation, delivery or content of, HR-284

Reservation Sales Call Center, Ill., Pres. of Amtrak & Directors urged, HJR-19; HR-102

Roger P. McAuliffe Drivers License Facility, Chicago N. Dirvers License Facility reed, HJR-15

SPECIAL DAYS, WEEKS AND MONTHS

Armenian Genocide of 1915-1923, April 24, 1997, HR-113

RESOLUTIONS - MISCELLANEOUS—Cont.

Art Replogle Day, Wed., June 25, 1997, Village of Oak Park, Ill., HR-190

Correctional Officer Week, May 4-10, 1997, HR-152

Family Peace Day, May 7, 1997, HR-

German-American Day, Oct. 6, 1997, HR-246

International Student Awareness Month, March, 1997, HR-51

National Agriculture Week, Mar. 16-22, and National Agriculture Day, Mar. 20, HR-59

National Pay Inequity Awareness Day in Ill., Friday, April 11, 1997, HR-94

National Tourism Day, Wed., May 7, 1997, HR-144

Neil P. Iovino Day in Ill., Dec. 6, 1997, HR-287

Paul Simon Day, April 15, 1997, HR-63

Respect Life Week, Oct. 5-12, 1997, SR-48

South Shore Islamic Community Center Day, Nov. 1, 1997, SR-110

The Month of the Transistor, Dec., 1997, HR-153

We Remember, We Care for Indigent Persons Day in Ill., May 28, 1997, HR-4

Star Newspaper, "Stayin" Alive at 55", HR-64

title documents, recording of land, realproperty to, SJR-18

U.S. Rt. 51, southern Ill., named Egyptian Trail, HR-257

United Farm Workers' campaign, justice and dignity, strwberry workers, HB-17

REVENUE - COLLECTIONS AND REFUNDS

Tax Collection Suit Act

private collection agencies; personal information disclosure; collection methods, HB-961

Uniform Penalty and Interest Act actions to review, bonding requirements, **HB-526**, 1425

penalty increase, failure to pay tax due on return, HB-452, 654

reciprocal agreements study, HB-2191; SB-856

tax collections, held in trust for Dpt. of Revenue, SB-785 technical, SB-1061

REVENUE - ESTATE TAXES

Estate and Generation-Skipping Transfer Tax Act, Illinois

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

REVENUE - ESTATE TAXES—Cont.

confidentiality exemptions, HB-961 information release, taxpayer request, HB-2188; SB-856

State tax liability, disclosure of federal info, SB-785

REVENUE - EXCISE TAXES

Cannabis and Controlled Substances Tax Act

unconstitutional laws, repeals, HB-

Mobile Home Local Services Tax Act mobile homes, definition & taxability, HB-1120

Motor Fuel Tax Law

county motor fuel tax levy, HB-2000 distribution

no tax levy required, SB-82 road districts, county property tax extension limitation, **HB-248**

Grade Crossing Fund, ICC develop rail crossing capital improvements plans, HB-1387

penalties, limits; claims; refunds in lieu of unused credit; HB-2188; SB-856

point of sale, portable tanks, HB-369

rail crossing capital improvement project plans, HB-2510

sunset: various credits, deductions, exemptions, discounts, SB-525 technical, HB-485

NEW ACTS

Automobile Renting Excise Tax Act, HB-208

Electricity Excise Tax Law, HB-362; SB-55

REVENUE - INCOME TAXES

Income Tax Act, Illinois

base income

corporation real estate investment trusts, SB-856

corporations, federal adjustments, HB-1455

nonresident businesses, HB-585, 2495; SB-592

reciprocal agreements study, HB-2191; SB-856

sales factor exclusions, HB-2363 trusts, computation, HB-2363

checkoffs

American Diabetes Foundation Fund, HB-125; SB-83

Clean Election Fund, HB-75, 866 Equal Justice Fund, Ill., HB-425 Illinois River Restoration Fund.

HB-2218 Leukemia Treatment and Education Fund, HB-1480

REVENUE - INCOME TAXES—Cont. REVENUE - INCOME TAXES—Cont. Mental Health Researach Fund/ Children's Cancer Fund, SB-83 Network Centers for Independent Living Fund, HB-1014 Public Election Fund, SB-1204 corporation job training program expenses, %age of aggregate credits, deductions & exemptions, SB-577 Adopt-a-Public School Program, HB-95 Adopt-a-School, SB-645 air pollution control equipment manufacturers, HB-9, 282 biodegradable materials, SB-1229 Brownfields Remediation/Small **Business Remediation Tax** Credits, HB-1817; SB-939 Business Use Incentives for Large-Scale Development, HB-1627 business: high school Youth Civil Service underwriting, HB-54 businesses, AFDC employment opportunity certificate program hirees, SB-146 businesses: economic revitalization, HB-1340 businesses: wage; basic skills training; Welfare-to-Work support services, HB-1748 child care; HB-478 child care, on-site, SB-712 child. State day care facility, HB-College Affordability Tax Credit, SB-291 college tuition and fees, HB-400 corporations, biodegradable & biocomposite materials, HB-282, 1116 corporations, environmental remedial action, HB-1749; SBdependent care assistance program, all taxpayers, HB-1334 dependent care, HB-141 Economic Dev. for a Growing Economy Tax Credit Act, HB-1627 Economic Dev. Income Credit Board Act, job creation tax credit agreements, HB-1339 education expenses, HB-999; SB-227 elderly parent care medical expenses, HB-2497 employers: transportation fringes, HB-2222 employers: worker's comp. & occ. diseases premiums, SB-266

```
energy efficiency products &
      projects, SB-1227
   environmental remediation
      (brownfields), HB-2407;
      SB-939
    fed. earned income tax credit, HB-
      508, 1762; SB-578
    household & dependent care, SB-
   job training, HB-1476
    jobs, Subchapter S corporations,
      SB-20, 289
    limited liability companies, SB-20
    partnerships, personal property tax
      replacement income tax
      investment credits, HB-526
    previous filed returns, HB-2408
    property tax, waiver, Do-It-
      Yourself School Funding Fund,
    property taxes, residence & rental,
      HB-537
    real property taxes, SB-616, 1232
    rent, HB-186; SB-622
    research & development,
      subchapter S & limited liability
      cos., SB-484
    residential property taxes.
      additional credit, HB-2463
    retailers dependent care
      assistance, SB-1092
    riparian filter strips, HB-2219
    rural manufacturing incentive tax,
      HB-2107
    senior citizen property taxes, HB-
      1317
    soundproofing, DOT certificates of
      eligibility (Chi. area), HB-1696
    sr. cit. health care, HB-181
    TECH PREP youth vocational
      programs, HB-270
    training expenses, HB-1338
    Welfare-to-Work, SB-965
deductions
    advance tuition payments, HB-
      190; SB-167
    college savings plan accounts, HB-
    Educational Choice Act vouchers,
      HB-991
    higher education expenses, HB-
       1516
    individuals, educational purposes
      contributions to schools, SB-645
     individuals, long-term care
      insurance, HB-1841
     interest, Ill. business investments,
      SB-940
    real property taxes, HB-2114
```

REVENUE - INCOME TAXES—Cont. REVENUE - INCOME TAXES—Cont. rent, SB-645 increase: School Property Tax Relief Fund, HB-537 senior citizen health care, HB-1314 records, returns, notices seniors, home health care, HB-294 forms: school district data; local option school district income tax, SB-563 transportation fringes, HB-2222 definitions/rules of interpretation supplemental returns, HB-537 unitary business group, accounting sunset: various credits, deductions, periods, HB-585, 2495; SB-592 exemptions, discounts, SB-525 estimated taxes technical, HB-529, 530, 1672, 1721 2115, 2192, 2193, 2194, 2195, 2248 increased payments, HB-537 nonresident businesses, change in technical, SB-45, 50, 522, 625, 985, apportionment, no penalty, HB-**1094**, 1234 585, 2495; SB-592 withholding tax requires, over \$500, HB-2113 additional withholding, HB-537 single factor sales formula, nondomestic service; annual returns, resident businesses, SB-592 HB-2363 sr. cit. in nursing home, no domestic service, returns schedule, penalties, SB-856 HB-981 underpayments due to reciprocal agreements study, HBreapportionment, no penalty, 2191; **SB-856** HB-585 rural manufacturing incentive tax, voluntary withholding, SB-37, 665 HB-2107 exemptions NEW ACTS annual adjustments, %age of Business Use Incentives for Large-Consumer Price Index increase, Scale Development Act, SB-938 SB-396, 620, 1089 Economic Dev. for a Growing Economy dependent children, HB-145 Tax Credit Act, HB-1627 higher education savings accounts, Economic Development Income Tax **HB-4**01 Credit Board Act, HB-1339 individuals, additional, HB-478, Educational Choice Act, SB-565; HB-2490 pregnancy, HB-1804 Industrial New Jobs Training Law, IL; severance pay, SB-267 Jobs Training Law, IL, SB-1220 standard, waiver, Do-It-Yourself Local Governmental Acceptance of School Funding Fund, HB-752 Credit Cards Act. SB-680 payments Local Option Property Tax Reduction electronic funds transfer, SB-522 Act, HB-1696 procedure and administration Local Option School District Income Tax Act, HB-549; SB-563 Community Policing Fund, %age of tax proceeds, HB-2288 Responsible Government Act, SB-863 confidentiality exceptions, HB-961 Rural Manufacturing Incentives information release, taxpayer Program, HB-2107 request, HB-2188; SB-856 School District Income Tax Act, HBrefund withholding, defaulted 507 court fines, etc., HB-1471 Uniform Limited Liability Company tax delinquency information to Act, (1995), SB-1020 Sec. of State, HB-2230 Uniform Penalty and Interest Act taxpayer information, debts to technical, SB-1061 State, SB-785 **REVENUE - PROPERTY TAXES** rates Circuit Breaker - See: AGING (Senior decrease, HB-2403 Citizens and Disabled Persons Property increase: Common Sch. Fund/Ed. Tax Relief and Pharmaceutical Property Tax Relief Fund/Sch. Assistance Act) Capital and Technology Infrastructure Fund, SB-645 NEW ACTS increase: Education Funding Higher Education Facilities Support Reform Fund, SB-616 Act, HB-2220 increase: Property Tax Abatement Local Option Property Tax Reduction Fund, SB-728 Act, HB-1696

```
REVENUE - PROPERTY TAXES—Cont.
                                              REVENUE - PROPERTY TAXES—Cont.
    Local Option School District Income
                                                       tax purchaser fees, HB-883
      Tax Act, HB-549; SB-563
                                                       tax purchases, judgments, HB-884
    Multi-family Fire
                                                  exemptions
      Compartmentalization Act, HB-766
                                                       burial grounds, non-profit
    Special Assessment Supplemental
                                                         organizations, SB-1094
      Bond and Procedure Act, HB-1409;
                                                       charitable academic/research
                                                         institutes, HB-275
    Telecommunications Municipal
                                                       charitable purposes, limited
      Infrastructure Maintenance Fee Act.
                                                         liability companies, HB-992
      SB-994, 996; HB-1147, 1739, 1915
                                                       homestead-general, HB-20, 581,
    Urban Growth Planning Act, HB-2420
                                                         808; SB-937, 1075, 1214
Property Tax Code
                                                       homestead-improvement, HB-45,
    abatement - see: levy and extension
                                                         112, 623, 2327; SB-515
      process
                                                       homestead-sr. cit. assessment
    assessments-notice and publication.
                                                         freeze, HB-167, 317, 381, 808,
                                                         961; SB-35, 36, 51, 157, 164
      initial assessment process
         notice of increased assessments,
                                                       homestead-sr. cit., HB-581, 808,
           county assessor list parcels,
                                                         1513: SB-1236
           SB-84
                                                       homestead-supplemental security
         pilot project: Stephenson Cty.
                                                         income (new), HB-247
           assessment list publication fee
                                                       institutions, property donated for
           determination, HB-648
                                                         educational purposes, HB-2294
    assessments-officials
                                                       metro, water reclamation dist.
         township, compensation, HB-1193
                                                         property, HB-1431; SB-535
         township, political party
                                                       public buildings, SB-162
           affiliation, HB-2424
                                                       vegetative filter strips, HB-2219
    assessments-review of decisions
                                                  fiscal responsibility
        equalization, school districts 5%
                                                       tax reimbursement account,
           increase max., SB-728
                                                         corporate authority distribution
         increased assessments invalidation.
                                                         of money, HB-1513
           not listed in records, SB-84
                                                  levy and extension process
    boards of review
                                                       abatement-academic or research
         appointed boards, political
                                                         institutes, HB-275
           affiliation, HB-581
                                                       abatement-commercial &
         commission county, assessment
                                                         industrial property, SB-677
           practice course & exam,
                                                       abatement-educational, HB-507,
           HB-581, 693
                                                         549, 2410; SB-563, 616
    definitions
                                                       abatement-enterprise zones &
         mobile homes, HB-1120
                                                         redevelopment project areas,
         real/personal property
           determination, SB-512
                                                       abatement-older persons housing,
    due dates, delinquencies, enforcement
                                                         SB-51, 515
      of payments
                                                       abatement-race tracks, SB-677
         abandoned property liens, sales in
                                                       abatement-1997 education reform
           error, HB-104
                                                         plan, SB-645
         delinquency, mortgage lender fault
                                                       extension-overlapping counties,
           & liability, HB-1283
                                                         HB-631, 2117, 2452
         mineral rights, scavenger sales,
                                                       levy-computation, Cook County,
           HB-1118, 1121; SB-465
                                                         HB-1295, 2200; SB-715
         notice of judgment & sale, SB-523
                                                       levy-educational fund rate, HB-
         redemption period, HB-1826
                                                         507
         redemption without written notice,
                                                       levy-Sch. Property Tax Relief
           HB-2362
                                                         Fund, HB-537
         sales in error, conditions,
                                                       limitation-certification listing by
                                                         property classification
           redemption; forfeited & unpaid
           taxes, HB-883
                                                         ordinance, SB-1235
         scavenger sales, church
                                                       limitation-Chi. Sch. Finance
           exemptions, SB-1193
                                                         Authority, HB-1640
         tax payments after mailed notice
                                                       limitation-handicapped joint
                                                         recreational programs, HB-847;
           of tax sale, taxpayer fee,
           HB-1119
                                                         SB-81
```

REVENUE - PROPERTY TAXES—Cont. REVENUE - PROPERTY TAXES—Cont. limitation-Lake County Special municipal private roads, HB-1048 Ed. Dist., HB-1641; SB-667 real property liens; no tax until limitation-Lcl. Option Property recordation of ordinance, Tax Reduction Act, HB-1696 SB-371 limitation-libraries, aggregate ext. State equalization process exclusions, HB-1384 school districts, 5% increase max., limitation-limited & double-SB-728 barrelled bonds ban, HB-2110 tax collection process limitation-Local Option School duplicate tax bill fee, HB-1396 District Income Tax Act, HBproperty taxpayer's protest fund, 549; SB-563 abolishes; interest, HB-1118 limitation-merging & real estate tax payment by credit consolidating dist. new levy card, SB-680 referendum exemption, HB-847 tax deeds/procedures limitation-Metro. Water & petitions, after redemption period Reclamation Dist. bond expiration, HB-1419 payments, HB-1454, 1554; SBtax objections court proceedings, exempt from limitation-new property incl. loss tax objection filing limit, SBof homestead exemption, HB-1427 electric generating station EAV, limitation-Public Aid general HB-2383 assistance, disconnected interest on refunds, HB-1118 townships, HB-1448 tax objections-procedures & limitation-rate increase approved adjudication by referendum, excepts, HBproperty taxpayer's protest fund, 1821 abolishes; interest, HB-1118 limitation-recovered tax increment technical, HB-527, 528, 1514, 1720, value, terminated 1910, 2196, 2197, 2198, 2199, 2200 redeveleopment project areas, technical, SB-46, 47, 81, 923, 984, 993, SB-51, 515 **1094**, 1233 limitation-school dist. exceptions, truth in taxation - see: levy and HB-1616; SB-310 extension process - tnt limitation-schools-aggregate unconstitutional laws, revises & extension exclusions, SB-564 repeals, HB-1393 limitation-Statewide application, SB-728 valuation electric generating stations limitation-Warrenville Park Dist. new rate referendum, HB-847 valuation freeze during deregulation transition, HBtnt-aggregate levy disclosure, 2383 hearings, publication, HB-166, historic owner-occupied, multi-571; SB-846 family residences, HB-982 uniform State school tax, HBopen land, private golf courses, 1160 SB-324 Property Tax Appeal Board school districts, 5% increase max., abolishes; circuit courts, HB-841 SB-728 membership, increases, HB-1511 taxable interest, exempt property property tax extension limitation law transfers, HB-2363 see: levy and extension process vegetative filter strip, width, -limitation HB-581 revisions and corrections Senior Citizens Real Estate Tax Deferral filing limits, certificates of error, Act -- See: AGING SB-84 homestead certificates of error, REVENUE - USE AND OCCUPATION HB-572, 2363; SB-51 TAXES Bingo License and Tax Act special service area tax county transfer power to township, see: GAMING REGULATION SB-21 Cigarette Tax Act additional tax, Common School Fund establishment, written petition, SB-1209 deposits, HB-449, 452, 654

REVENUE - USE AND OCCUPATION TAXES—Cont. cigarette vending machine references,

SB-325 claims, time extensions, SB-856

confidentiality exceptions, HB-961

fees; enforcement, Ill. Underage Purchase, Possession and Sales Prevention Act of 1997, HB-944; SB-1113

information release, taxpayer request, HB-2188; SB-856

tax delinquency info to Sec. of State, HB-2230

Cigarette Use Tax Act

additional tax, Common School Fund deposits, HB-449, 452, 654

claims, time extensions, SB-856

confidentiality exceptions, HB-961

fees; enforcement, Ill. Underage Purchase, Possession and Sales Prevention Act of 1997, HB-944; SB-1113

information release, taxpayer request, HB-2188; SB-856

tax delinquency info to Sec. of State, HB-2230

Hotel Operators' Occupation Tax Act exemptions

disaster relief services, HB-1040

Local Tourism Fund appropriations, **SB-723**

Local Tourism Fund deposits, SB-723 NEW ACTS

Ammunition Tax Act, SB-441

Automobile Leasing Occupation and Use Tax Act, HB-601, 1121, 2333

Business Use Incentives for Large-Scale Development Act, SB-938; HB-1627

Drycleaner Environmental Response Trust Fund Act, **HB-2164**

Electric Revenue Use Tax Act, HB-286

Electricity Excise Tax Law, HB-362; SB-55

Firearm Tax Act, HB-419

Home Rule Site Tax Act, HB-2302 Juvenile Tobacco Access Prevention Act, SB-958

Local Government Tax Incentive Prohibition Act, HB-148

Neighborhood Assistance Program Tax Credit Act, HB-2082

Petroluem Education and Marketing Act, Illinois, HB-998

Responsible Government Act, SB-863

Underage Purchase, Possession and Sales Prevention Act of 1997, HB-944; SB-1113

REVENUE • USE AND OCCUPATION TAXES—Cont.

Retailers' Occupation Tax Act

automobiles sold for leasing, HB-601, 1121, 2333

claims, protests filing period, SB-856 coal sales, Ill. Coal Resurgence Fund deposits, SB-524

confidentiality exceptions, HB-961 credits

traded-in credits, HB-1867 debts to State, liability, SB-785 exemptions

aggregate manufacturing, HB-2378

aggregate mining, HB-27; SB-16 automobile leasing, HB-601 aviation fuel, air cargo transportation hubs, HB-581; SB-549

coal exploration & mining, HB-308

coal, HB-309

common carrier tangible personal property, **HB-581**; SB-370, **730**

horticultural machinery & equipment, HB-521, 581

industrial gases, tangible personal property components, HB-526

jet fuel, high impact service facilities in enterprise zones, SB-549

lessor technological equipment, HB-533

rolling stock, taxi equipment, HB-753

school textbook sales, SB-127 technological equipment, HB-599; SB-374

food packaging, sales for retail, HB-605; SB-618

information release, taxpayer request, HB-2188; SB-856

McCormick Place Expansion Project Fund installment deposits, HB-2442; SB-1231

moratorium, 7/1/97, HB-2154; SB-662

payments

electronic funds transfer, SB-522 refunds of overpayments, HB-1920

repeals; Occupation and Use Tax Coce, HB-1888

returns

Dpt. prosecutions, bars upon acceptance of return & payment, SB-458

sunset: various credits, deductions, exemptions, discounts, SB-525

REVENUE · USE AND OCCUPATION TAXES—Cont.	REVENUE - USE AND OCCUPATION TAXES—Cont.
tax delinquency info to Sec. of State, HB-2230	calculation: manufacturing and graphic arts machinery &
tax proceeds %age, Community Policing Fund, HB-2288	equipment, HB-2201 coal exploration & mining, HB -
taxpayer information	308
debts to State, liability, SB-785	coal, HB-309
disclosure, includes municipalities, HB-737; SB-527	horticultural machinery & equipment, HB-521, 581
technical, HB-252, 534, 2202 technical, SB-623	industrial gases, tangible personal property components, HB-526
Service Occupation Tax Act claims, liability extensions, filing period, HB-2363	jet fuel, high impact service facilities in enterprise zones, SB-549
claims, protests filing period, SB-856 coal sales, Ill. Coal Resurgence Fund	rolling stock, taxi equipment, HB-753
deposits, SB-524	school textbook sales, SB-127
exemptions	McCormick Place Expansion Project
aggregate manufacturing, HB- 2378	Fund installment deposits, HB-2442 SB-1231
aggregate mining, HB-27 ; SB-16	payments
aviation fuel, air cargo transportation hubs, HB-581 ; SB-549	electronic funds transfer, SB-522 repeals; Occupation and Use Tax Coce HB-1888
coal exploration & mining, HB- 308	sunset: various credits, deductions, exemptions, discounts, SB-525
coal, HB-309	tax proceeds %age, Community
horticultural machinery & equipment, HB-521, 581	Policing Fund, HB-2288 technical, HB-533, 2204
industrial gases, tangible personal	Use Tax Act
property components, HB-526 jet fuel, high impact service	automobiles sold for leasing, HB-601, 1121, 2333
facilities in enterprise zones, SB-549	claims, protests filing period, SB-856
rolling stock, taxi equipment, HB-753	coal sales, Ill. Coal Resurgence Fund deposits, SB-524
school textbook sales, SB-127	credits
McCormick Place Expansion Project Fund installment deposits, HB-2442; SB-1231	traded-in credits, HB-1867 debt to State, liability, SB-785 exemptions
payments electronic funds transfer, SB-522	aggregate manufacturing, HB- 2378
repeals; Occupation and Use Tax Coce, HB-1888	aggregate mining, HB-27 ; SB-16 automobile leasing, HB-60 1
sunset: various credits, deductions, exemptions, discounts, SB-525	aviation fuel, air cargo transportation hubs, HB-581 ;
tax proceeds %age, Community Policing Fund, HB-2288	SB-549 coal exploration & mining, HB-
technical, HB-2201	308
Service Use Tax Act	coal, HB-309
claims, protests filing period, SB-856 coal sales, Ill. Coal Resurgence Fund	common carrier tangible personal property, HB-581 ; SB-370, 73 0
deposits, SB-524 debts to State, liability, SB-785	horticultural machinery & equipment, HB-521, 581
exemptions	industrial gases, tangible personal
aggregate manufacturing, HB-2378	property components, HB-526 jet fuel, high impact service
aggregate mining, HB-27 ; SB-16	facilities in enterprise zones, SB-549
aviation fuel, air cargo transportation hubs, HB-581 ; SB-549	lessor technological equipment, HB-533

REVENUE - USE AND OCCUPATION REVENUE · UTILITY TAXES—Cont. TAXES—Cont. electric utilities deregulation, HB-362; rolling stock, taxi equipment, HB-SB-55 753 exemptions school textbook sales, SB-127 school districts, HB-516; SB-614 technological equipment, HB-599; information release, taxpayer request, SB-374 HB-2188; SB-856 food packaging, sales for retail, payment by electronic funds transfer, HB-605; SB-618 HB-709; SB-804 McCormick Place Expansion Project sunset: various credits, deductions, Fund installment deposits, HB-2442; exemptions, discounts, SB-525 SB-1231 tax delinquency info to Sec. of State, payments HB-2230 electronic funds transfer, SB-522 Telecommunications Excise Tax Act repeals; Occupation and Use Tax Coce. claims, time extensions, SB-856 HB-1888 confidentiality exemptions, HB-961 sunset: various credits, deductions, debt to State, SB-785 exemptions, discounts, SB-525 exemptions tax proceeds %age, Community school districts, HB-516; SB-614 Policing Fund, HB-2288 increase: Common School Fund technical, HB-1723, 1853, 2203 deposits, HB-449, 452, 654 technical, SB-48, 49, 983 information release, taxpayer request, **REVENUE - UTILITY TAXES** HB-2188; SB-856 Gas Revenue Tax Act payment by electronic funds transfer. HB-709: SB-804 claims, time extensions, SB-856 confidentiality exemptions, HB-961 sunset: various credits, deductions, exemptions, discounts, SB-525 electric utilities deregulation, HB-362; transfers: school technology grants, SB-SB-55 576 exemptions Water Company Invested Capital Tax Act school districts, HB-516; SB-614 claims, time extensions, SB-856 transportation of customer-owned gas, SB-804 confidentiality exemptions, HB-961 information release, taxpayer request, information release, taxpayer request, HB-2188; SB-856 HB-2188; SB-856 invested capital tax, HB-362; SB-55 payment by electronic funds transfer, HB-709; SB-804 payment by electronic funds transfer, HB-709; SB-804 tax delinquency info to Sec. of State, sunset: various credits, deductions, HB-2230 exemptions, discounts, SB-525 REVISORY ACTS tax delinquency info to Sec. of State, See: STATUTES HB-2230 Messages Tax Act ROADS AND BRIDGES claims, time extensions, SB-856 Highway Advertising Control Act - See: confidentiality exemptions, HB-961 PROFESSIONS AND OCCUPATIONS information release, taxpayer request, HB-2188; SB-856 Highway Code, Illinois tax delinquency info to Sec. of State, administration, county HB-2230 funds: facilities & bicycle projects; **NEW ACTS** pedestrian access, HB-1470 Electricity Excise Tax Law, HB-362; land use assumptions, HB-322 SB-55 sidewalk, public areas, Home Rule Site Tax Act, HB-2302 construction & maintenance, Telecommunications Municipal HB-1089 Infrastructure Maintenance Fee Act, superintendent of highways, term, SB-994, 996; HB-1147, 1739, 1915 HB-1222 Public Utilities Revenue Act administration, State claims, time extensions, SB-856 DOT contractor project labor

agreements, HB-1059

SB-862

DOT land interests, compliance,

confidentiality exemptions, HB-961

SB-55

distribution of electricity tax, HB-362;

ROADS AND BRIDGES—Cont. ROADS AND BRIDGES—Cont. expansion, DOT property sales to Toll Hwy. Authority, NE III. technical, HB-2351, 2352 toll collections arterials improvements, HBexempt: emergency/law enforcement vehicles, HB-596, Ill. State Toll Highway Authority, abolishes; DOT assume revenues, used locally; abolish 15management & operations, HBcent tolls, HB-1839 2371; SB-298 ticket system, pay only when Meigs Field Airport Act, repeals, HB-315; SB-797, 820 exiting, HB-1838 uses: upkeep & maintenance, SB-RR crossing overpass construction, SB-489 641 administration, township & district toll rates, increase, G.A. & Gov. acquisition of interests, HB-641, approval, SB-643 677; **SB-307** SCHOOLS district clerk per diem, HB-1178 Adult Education Act district treasurer salary, SB-285 SBE/public & private entities municipal water supply, highway agreements, HB-1842 easement construction, HB-Critical Health Problems and 2374 Comprehensive Health Education Act regulation of roads & easements, first aid and CPR training, HB-208, HB-2374 974, **1005**, 1272, 1273, 2365 road funds, senior citizen services, HB-1223; SB-285 General State Aid Continuing Appropriation Law township discontinuation, HB-1448 hold-harmless payments; short title, construction/repair work signs, HB-State Aid Continuing Approp. Law, 1058: SB-454 HB-2411 federal aid supplementary grants, SB-1246 townships, HB-352 Mathematics and Science Academy Law technical, HB-1218 graduated tuition, HB-1100, 1544 Toll Highway Act NEW ACTS Authority Automobile Renting Excise Tax Act, abolishes; revert to State HB-208 administration, HB-2371; SB-Dissection Alternatives Act, SB-271; HB-2365, 2395 abolishment referendum, SB-644 Early Childhood Grant Program Act, annual appropriation, HB-136, HB-465 491, 2321 Education Finance Reform Act of compliance-environment, 1997, SB-975 endangered species, noise Education Reform Act of 1997, SB-1 pollution, HB-2032 Educational Choice Act, SB-565; HBdirectors, contributions 991 restrictions, SB-638 Empowerment Zone and Enterprise directors, no State/local officials, Community School Facility SB-639 Improvement Act, HB-1665, 2076 DOT reimbursements; eminent Endangering School Bus domain compliance, HB-2033 Transportation Act, HB-561 financial benefits prohibition, Authority members & families, Equal Benefit Opportunity Act of 1997, HB-2397 SB-228 Fund, continuing appropriation for Equal Opportunity Act of 1997, bond expenses & obligations; Illinois, SB-228 annual appropriation for other Equitable School Funding Act, SB-2 expenses, HB-2321 Fair and Equitable School Funding Fund, purposes; OCE annual Formula Act, HB-1, 452 General Assembly Fund Education First Act, HB-100; appropriations, HB-2321 SB-616, 637 Inspector General appointment; High School Athletics Competitive bond issuance competitive Bidding Act, HB-1025 bidding; surplus revenues High School Basketball Tournament conversion to freeways, HB-278; SB-355, 642 Act, HB-1025

SCHOOLS-Cont. SCHOOLS-Cont. Higher Education Facilities Support annexation, referendum, HB-574 Act. HB-2220 non-coterminous annexation. Local Governmental Acceptance of repeals, HB-1778 Credit Cards Act. SB-680 budgets - tax rates - warrants Local Option Property Tax Reduction see also: funding Act, ĤB-1696 community unit sch. dist. tax levy Local Option School District Income validation, HB-2365 Tax Act, HB-549; SB-563 computer technology tax, SB-69 Metro East Academy District Act, HBeducational purposes tax levy, 1439 sunsets, HB-2090 Performance-Based Educational general operating fund tax levy. Standards Act, HB-1667 replaces separate special Prepaid Tuition Act, Illinois, SB-878 purpose levies, HB-452 Public Schools Educational Choice sch. dist. income tax levies, HB-Act, HB-253 Rainy Day and Education First Act, sidewalks, transportation funds SB-826; HB-907 use, SB-501 statewide dollar per student Sch. Construction Act, HB-452, 654 enrolled report, real estate tax Sch. Construction Finance Authority calculations, HB-537 Act, SB-391 tax rates: educational, operations, School District Income Tax Act, HBmaintenance, capital improvements, transportation, School Land Dedication and School life safety, SB-310 Facility Impact Fee Act, HB-1313 temporary relocation expense tax. School Psychologist Licensing Act, HB-898 HB-685 Tort Immunity Fund transfers, School Reporting of Drug Violations HB-863; SB-562 Act, HB-2132 uniform State school tax, HB-School Technology Improvement Act, 1160 charter schools Soybean Ink Act, HB-316 annual funding, SB-556 Systemic Initiative Demonstration Act, district-wide charter sch. system, HB-1669 HB-2468 Voting by Minors Act, HB-1145 employee bargaining units; teacher Youthbuild Act, Illinois, HB-918 certification; teachers returning Responsible Education Funding Law - See: to school districts, HB-559 EXECUTIVE OFFICERS OF STATE limitations: resident pupils per GOVERNMENT (Governor) grade; no. of charter schools; Ill. School Code Chartering Board-charter denial age/attendance/enrollment or revocation, referenda, SBage 5 by 12/10, HB-1542 1205 revision, HB-449; SB-889 drivers license, minors maintain sch. attendance, SB-1085 State Board Education action, eliminates PA90-548 changes, truancy, HB-53, 1005 HB-2454 alternative public schools Chicago-School Finance Authority funding: transferring students bond issuance authority, HB-1640 ADA, curriculum-attendance hours, gifts & grants; teacher Chicago/Cook County assignments, HB-1823 annex bldg. principals, HB-825 reg. sup't. contract with sch. dist. attendance center small school & community coll. dist., designation, HB-2365 HB-1005 background checks, conviction & block grants pending arrest info, HB-1433 downstate school districts, Bd/Ed, personnel budget, HB-452, 654 allocations, HB-1282 1997 education reform plan, SB-Bd/Ed, primary election, HB-426, 645 509; SB-40, 78, 144 boundary changes block grant programs: Preschool At Risk, REI Initiative; block annexation, contiguous ed. service

grant formula, HB-1005

region, HB-1005

SCHOOLS---Cont.

criminal violations, report to law enforcement agency, HB-1090, 2414

crossing guards, criminal background checks, SB-571

educational purposes tax levy, reduces, HB-2090

employment policy, no persons convicted of sex offense, HB-2028

evening school programs, authorizes, HB-2290

funding, Teachers' Academy for Math & Science, distribution of approp., HB-1545

Harassment Suppression Task Force, HB-1202

investments audits, HB-39

lcl sch council-local business community representative member, **HB-1702**

minimum grade point average, athletic & extra-curricular participation, HB-1327

prison tour pilot program, crime prevention, HB-128

pupil residency, HB-2365

sch. employee applicant fingerprint criminal background checks, HB-1467

school nurses, HB-462

school term/school days, increases, SB-566

school uniform policy, SB-23

school uniform/dress code policy, HB-1700

teacher compensation plan bargaining, SB-342

teachers and certificated personnel See: TEACHERS

truancy - see: age / attendance / enrollment

uniform State school tax, HB-1160

withholding, employee debt owed to municipality, **HB-1916**

children with disabilities

Advisory Council; expedited placement hearings; HB-1685

behavioral intervention policies, SB-1070

Comm. & Residential Services Author., terminology; vacancies; plans of service; **HB-1005**

Community & Residential Services Authority; terminology; appropriations, separate line items; HB-1098

expedited placement hearings, **HB-1005**

SCHOOLS-Cont.

facilities use reimbursements, SB-1115

federal funds availability & uses, SB-1072

grants, Home-Based Support Services Program, Dpt. Human Services, HB-2109; SB-237

IEP review policies & procedures, copies, SB-1070

individualized education programs (IEP), SB-243

licensed school psychologist title, HB-684

reimbursement claims deadlines, HB-449, 754

reimbursements, 100%, HB-1526 salaries reimbursements, HB-656, 1652

school social work services, HB-448

special ed. joint agreements, community unit withdrawal, SB-555

special education rules, State Board, HB-1526

transportation costs, reimbursement, HB-1657; SB-379

tuition reimbursement, HB-654 vision disorders screening, HB-1620

curriculum/instruction/programs cultural education program reimbursements, HB-1751

dissection alternatives, SB-271; **HB-1005**, 2365, 2395

driver education, reimbursement claim submissions, forms, information, SB-681

evening school programs, authorizes, HB-2290

first aid instruction & applied training services, HB-208

homework policy, HB-1701

Irish Famine world history, HB-82, 1005, 2365

minimum grade point average, athletic & extra-curricular participation, HB-1327

non-Western societies, HB-515 organ/tissue donor and

organ/tissue donor and transplantation programs, HB-2493

prison life realities educational video, Dpt. Corrections produce,

State/local government, HB-514 Statewide technology network, SB-226

student publications, freedom of expression, HB-154, 2434

SCHOOLS-Cont.

summer school requirement, failure to meet composite score goals, HB-1325

violence prevention & conflict resolution, HB-595

Youth Civil Service Corps, H.S. graduation community service requirement, HB-54

debt limitation - bonds - territory liable - refunding bonds

bonds issuance, additional, HB-2365

bonds, new elementary school construction, referendum, HB-1622

districts, combination, consolidation, conversion, formation

petition to combine, HB-574

districts, unit

formation, majority vote, SB-310

Early Childhood Education Collaboration Law, new Article, HB-1301

elections

board member unexpired terms, SB-66

combined school district board election, HB-574

general primary date, HB-426, 509, 1175, 1775; SB-40, 78, 144, 1000

terms of office: regional trustees, school board members, **HB-652**; SB-200

Equitable School Funding, SB-2 financial oversight panels

financial services, panel employees perform instead of school board, HB-740, 1098

funding

see also: budgets - tax rates - warrants

Equitable School Funding, SB-2 General State Aid formula, continuing appropriation authorization, **HB-452**, 654

State aid-'96-97, EAV adjustments, SB-244

State aid-'98-99 formula, HB-2411, 2462

State aid-adm (average daily membership), SB-242

State aid-alternative method of computing supplemental aid, **HB-452**, 654

State aid-calculation, SB-1247 State aid-Chicago Chapter 1

funds, HB-1403

State aid-EAV-property tax extension limitation, HB-1394, 2304; SB-570

SCHOOLS-Cont.

State aid-formula revision, HB-449, 452, 654

State aid-general, rewrites formula, SB-645

State aid-Lcl. Option Property Tax Reduction Act, HB-1696

State aid-Local Option School District Income Tax Act, HB-549; SB-563

State aid-partial days, SB-245

State aid-per pupil foundation level, SB-310

State aid-sch. dist. income tax levies, HB-507, 549; SB-563

State aid-school term/school days, increases, SB-566

State aid-supp. grants, SB-1246

State aid-supplemental, reduced ed. tax rates; repeals back door referendum, SB-310

State aid-supplmntl grant; extends hold-harmless protection period, SB-1101

State aid, '96-97 EAV, 1995 figures, HB-1097

uniform State school tax, HB-

personnel

annex bldg. principals, HB-825 applicant fingerprint criminal background checks, HB-1467

counselors, qualifications & services, HB-159

crossing guards, criminal background checks, SB-571

downstate sup'ts. & principals, contracts, HB-452, 654

educational support personnel dismissal notice, **HB-452**, 654

educators liability coverage, SB-569

employment policy, no persons convicted of sex offense, HB-2028

guidance specialist school counselors, SB-551

health benefits denial, detailed statement notice, HB-535; SB-704

insurance disability specialist designation, HB-919; SB-376 Managed Care Reform Act, HB-

626 mastectomy inpatient care, HB-11, 107; SB-17, 711

non-instructional services, third party contracts, **HB-452**, 654

nurses, **HB-452**, 462, 654, 1531; SB-380

reg. sup't., alternative school contracts, **HB-1005**

SCHOOLS-Cont.

reg. sup't., terms, **HB-741** school psychologists, clinical psychologist licensure, **HB-2445** Service Evaluation Committee, creates under Lt. Gov.; assume SBE & reg. sup't. duties, **HB-1506**; **SB-709**

teachers and certified employees -See: TEACHERS

referenda standardization, SB-373 scholarships

legislative: awarded by Ill. Student Assistance Commission, HB-1150

legislative: reform, HB-402; SB-223, 283

school boards

athletic association dues, HB-1327 background checks, conviction & pending arrest info, HB-1433 board member unexpired terms

board member unexpired terms, SB-66

computer technology property leases, SB-69

criminal violations, report to law enforcement agency, HB-1090, 2414

developmental therapy, children, HB-974

employment policy, no persons convicted of sex offense, **HB-1005**, 2028, 2312

evening school programs, authorizes, HB-2290

family relocation frequency reports, HB-57

general primary date, HB-426, 509; SB-40, 78, 144

health benefits denial, detailed statements notice, HB-535; SB-704

homework policy, HB-1701 IEP review policies & procedures, copies, SB-1070

insurance disability specialist designation, HB-919; SB-376

investments audits, HB-39

joint agreement board members, SB-551, 567 Managed Care Reform Act HB

Managed Care Reform Act, HB-626

minimum grade point average, athletic & extra-curricular participation, HB-1327

residency, legal custody, HB-720, 1206; SB-22, 569, **709**

sch. employee applicant fingerprint criminal background checks, HB-1467

sch. nurses; student expulsion; administrator multi-yr. contracts; noninstructional services; chief bus. officials, strikes, SB-645

SCHOOLS-Cont.

school term/school days, increases, HB-740; SB-566 school uniform/dress code policy, HB-1700

special ed. joint agreements, community unit withdrawal, SB-555

sprinkler systems, automatic fire detection system, HB-740, 1005, 1098, 1685, 2365

teacher liability coverage; student expulsions; sch. nurses; teacher & support personnel dismissal; multiyr. contracts; alternative certification, HB-449

vacancy, reg. sup't. appoint replacement, HB-1098

zoning changes; variations; school property special use, **HB-1005**

school standards

building construction and environmental standards, HB-40

sprinkler systems, automatic fire detection system, HB-740, 1098

school term

increases term & days, HB-740; SB-566

summer school requirement, failure to meet composite score goals, HB-1325

school uniforms

Chicago sch. uniform policy, SB-23

school uniform/dress code policy, HB-1700

State aid - see: funding

State Board of Education - see below student discipline

policy, student sexual harassment actions, HB-856

promotion/retention, no pass-no play, **HB-452**, 654

student transfer, suspended & expelled students, HB-2311

truancy - see: age / attendance / enrollment

student health services

counselors, qualifications & services, HB-159

hlth exam/immunizations, parent philosophical objections, SB-781

hlth exam/shots-TB skin test screening, HB-788

lead poisoning screening, HB-1536 nurses, HB-462; SB-380

student performance

assessment tests, grades 4, 7, 8, 10, 11; Prairie State Achievement Exam; **HB-1005**

SCHOOLS-Cont. SCHOOLS-Cont. EAV per ADA, reduction, HBassessment tests, 3rd & 5th 2470 grades, summer school, HBenrollment standards, HB-2470, 1325 2492; SB-1239 assessments; Prairie State referendum requirements, SB-1226 Achievement Exam; student permanent records; HB-1327 School Reporting of Drug Violations Act exit exam scores, Prairie State Criminal Code felony reports; title, Achievement Exam, 12th grade, Sch. Reporting of Felony & Drug Violations Act, HB-2431 HB-1326 School Student Records Act, Illinois IGAP assessment tests. academically based, HB-1005 DCFS placements, school records to new dist., HB-976 minimum grade point average, athletic & extra-curricular student school attendance participation, HB-1327 investigations, records release, HB-1005, 2365 student transfers, SBE forms, HB-560 School Visitation Rights Act - See: technical, HB-2448, 2449, 2485, 2486, EMPLOYMENT 2487, 2488 State Board of Education technical, HB-52, 170, 449, 450, 451, grants 453, 454, 600, 749, 750, 751, 826, alternative education, troubled 840, 1031, 1097, 1098, 1099, 1110, students, HB-129 1203, 1402, 1526, 1637, **1668**, 1685, 1701, 1702, 1730, 1898, 1908, 2022, emergency relocation, condemned bldgs., HB-898 2089, ... technical, SB-67, 222, 420, 709, 720, hunger prevention program, HB-726, 727, 744, 746, 754, 781, 825, 1157 864, 978, 1100 laboratory schools, HB-1005 transportation reorganization incentive grants, children with disabilities, SB-379 HB-2470 member qualifications, HB-452, 654, educational field trips, SB-526 pupil safety hazards, adequate Paperwork Reduction Task Force, HBtransportation for the public, 1642 SB-558 powers and duties sch. bus-crossing control arms, adult education agreements, public SB-31 & private entities, HB-1842 truancy - see: age / attendance / assessments; Prairie St. enrollment Achievement Exam; student unconstitutional laws, revises & permanent records; HB-1327 repeals, HB-1393 assessments, grades 4,7,8,10 & 11; waivers Prairie St. Achievement Exam; denies: legal school holidays, SB-HB-1685 Bloom Twshp. audit contract, HBdenies: school accreditation 2365 jeopardy; administrative rules; certificated sch. employee liability mandates; **HB-689**; SB-904 insurance; HB-452, 654 denies: school bldg. code & Chi. Teachers' Academy for Math automatic fire sprinkler systems, & Science, distribution of SB-811 approp., HB-1545 denies: supervision exercised by cultural education program reg. sup't., HB-742 reimbursements, HB-1751 hearings; reports; notice; HB-689; Dissection Alternatives Act implementation, SB-271; HBwaiver report; 50% waivers. 2365, 2395 recommend repeals, SB-876 educators liability coverage, SBworking cash funds 569 unit districts tax rate increase, SBexit exam scores, Prairie State Achievement Exam, 12th grade, 1997 education reform/funding plan, HB-1326 HB-449; SB-645 Giant Steps program implementation; autism, HB-School Construction Law 1199; SB-709 eligibility

SCHOOLS-Cont.

new school building code, automatic fire sprinkler systems, HB-1005; SB-811

North Carolina early childhood initiatives, SBE study, HB-1807

School Capital and Technology Infrastructure Program; general obligation revenue bonds, grants, GRF transfers, SB-645

Service Evaluation Committee, creates under Lt. Gov.; assume SBE & reg. sup't. duties, HB-1506; SB-709

special education rules, State Board, HB-1526

State education goals & standards, General Assembly ratification, SB-560

statewide dollar per student enrolled report, real estate tax calculations, HB-537

statewide technology network, HB-754, 1005; SB-226

student transfer forms, HB-560

student transfer, suspended & expelled students, HB-2311

summer school requirement, failure to meet composite score goals, HB-1325

Systematic Math, Science, and Technology Improvement Program, HB-2077

technology, intergovernmental agreements, HB-1112

temporary relocation expense grants; State aid withholding, building violation corrections, HB-898

waiver report; 50% waivers, recommend repeals, SB-876 Professional Teacher Standards Board, HB-819

programs

Educational Choice Act, pilot program, SB-565

first aid instruction and applied training & services, HB-208

technology hardware acquisition revolving loan program, HB-452, 654

school district waivers

denies: legal school holidays, SB-

denies: school accreditation jeopardy; administrative rules; mandates; **HB-689**; SB-904

denies: school bldg. code & automatic fire sprinkler systems, SB-811

denies: supervision exercised by reg. sup't., HB-742

SCHOOLS-Cont.

hearings; reports; notice; SB-904 waiver report; 50% waivers, recommend repeals, SB-876

Service Evaluation Committee, creates under Lt. Gov.; assume duties of SBE, HB-1506; SB-709

State Superintendent of Education, performance-based contract, **HB-452**, 654

SENIOR CITIZENS

See: AGING

SPECIAL DISTRICTS

Airport Authorities Act - See: AERONAUTICS AND AIR TRANSPORTATION

Chicago Park District Act - See: PARKS AND PARK DISTRICTS

Civic Center Code, new; repeals following civic center Acts, **HB-235**

Aledo, Normal, Mason Cty., Jasper Cty., Brownstown Park Dist., JoDaviess Cty., Milford, Sheldon, Katerine Dunham, and Oak Park Civic Centers Act

Aurora Civic Center Act Benton Civic Center Law

Bloomington Civic Center Authority

Cave in Rock Township Civic Center Law

Chicago South and Melrose Park Civic Centers Act

Collinsville Civic Center Act Columbia Civic Center Law

Community Building Complex Committee of Boone Cty. Law

Decatur and Vermilion Cty. Civic Centers Act

DuPage Cty., Sterling, Elgin, Orland Park, Centre East, and Schaumburg Civic Centers Act

Forest Park Civic Center Law

Herrin, Jefferson Cty., and Quincy Civic Centers Act

Illinois - Michigan Canal National Heritage Corridor Civic Center Authority Act

Lake Cty. and Will Cty. Metropolitan Exposition and Auditorium Authority Act

Leyden Township Space Needs Law Marengo, Crystal Lake, and Bowdre Township Civic Centers Act

Maywood Civic Center Law

Metropolitan Civic Center Act

Peoria Civic Center Act

Quad City and Pekin Civic Centers Act Randolph Cty., Carbondale, Riverside,

Matteson, Ottawa, Ill. Valley, Waukegan, and Pontiac Civic Centers Act

SPECIAL DISTRICTS—Cont. SPECIAL DISTRICTS—Cont. River Forest Civic Center Act appropriation ordinances, uniform filing date, HB-571; SB-846 Rockford Civic Center Act Board, increases, HB-2460 Salem Civic Center Law Metropolitan Civic Center Act Springfield Metropolitan Exposition & technical, SB-1017 Auditorium Authority Act West Frankfort Civic Center Law Metropolitan Pier and Exposition Authority Act Conservation District Act surplus revenues; bond authority; HBappropriation ordinances, uniform 2442; SB-1231 filing date, HB-571; SB-846 technical, HB-1304 board, expansion, SB-174 technical, SB-416, 1017 Cook County Forest Preserve District Act Metropolitan Transit Authority - See: appropriation ordinances, uniform TRÂNSPORTATION AND TRANSIT filing date, HB-571; SB-846 DISTRICTS building codes, construction projects; Metropolitan Water Reclamation District human resource ordinance governing rules, SB-106 appropriation ordinances, uniform Downstate Forest Preserve District Act filing date, HB-571; SB-846 appropriation ordinances, uniform appropriations, transfers among depts., filing date, HB-571; SB-846 HB-1641; SB-528 commissioners, elections, excludes Auditor General audit, repeals, HBcounties 30,000 or less; validation of 1242 appointed commissioners, HB-353 board county zoning, SB-263 chairman, budget & employment interest earnings, transfers among committee, salary, HB-1835 funds, HB-1651 bond issuance, HB-1375, 1451 land and structure sales, SB-262 competitive bidding, HB-1430; SB-534 technical, HB-1651 competitive selection/prequalification, Fire Protection District Act HB-2131 appropriation ordinances, uniform contracts, electronic signatures, HBfiling date, HB-571 1824; **ŚB-435** board, reduction with referendum, HBemployee positions, pay & title 688 uniformity, HB-1375; SB-544 employee financial interests in enlarges, SB-297 contracts, HB-2476 intergovernmental affairs coordinators, local gov't. financial reports & audits, HB-2401; SB-1221 HB-910; SB-607 job classifications, promotions, HBmunicipal fire/police applicants, 1374; SB-533 maximum age, SB-106 reservoirs, areas of construction & Nov. nonpartisan election, abolishes, operation, HB-1004 HB-652, 1175 sewage system: prohibited discharges, technical, HB-1599 penalties; liabilities, HB-2125; terms of office, HB-652; SB-200 SB-1001 trustees, consolidated election, SB-200 surplus funds deposits; loans, SB-51, unconstitutional laws, revises & repeals, HB-1393 tax, repay indebtedness, HB-1456 technical, HB-1003, 1004 Hospital District Law appropriation ordinances, uniform Mosquito Abatement District Act filing date, HB-571; SB-846 municipal territory, payments & abatements; indebtedness; boards disconnection, mandamus; legal costs hospital medical staff member, liability, HB-528 SB-234 Museum District Act Joliet Arsenal Development Authority Act appropriation ordinances, uniform membership, Will County board filing date, HB-571; SB-846 representatives, HB-2209; SB-775 **NEW ACTS** revenue bond payments; Authority Bi-State Transit Safety Act. SB-800 powers; defines-project, costs, lease Civic Center Code, HB-235 agreement & loan agreement; HB-2209 Fire Department Promotion Act, SB-Metro-East Sanitary District Act of 1974 713

SPECIAL DISTRICTS—Cont. Metro East Academy District Act, HB-1439 North Shore Sanitary District Act appropriation ordinances, uniform filing date, HB-571; SB-846 competitive bidding threshold, SB-104 Northeastern Illinois Planning Act land use plans, regional transportation plan; transportation investments; succeed Chicago Area Transp. Study, HB-2043 membership, metropolitan planning organizations, HB-2042 Park District Code- See: PARKS AND PARK DISTRICTS Public Health District Act appropriation ordinances, uniform filing date, HB-571; SB-846 **Ouad Cities Regional Economic** Development Authority Act retailers' & service occupation taxes levies, HB-687; SB-677 referenda standardization, SB-373

referenda standardization, SB-373
Regional Transportation Authority Act See: TRANSPORTATION AND
TRANSIT AUTHORITIES
River Conservancy Districts Act

appropriation ordinances, uniform filing date, HB-571; SB-846 ordinances, boundary descriptions; referendum petitions signatures, SB-

255 tax hearings, SB-254 trustee bonds held in financial

institutions, SB-256

Sanitary Dist., 1907 Act

appropriation ordinances, uniform filing date, HB-571; SB-846

technical, HB-1601 Sanitary Dist., 1917 Act

assessments, special; objections to confirmation, SB-159

competitive bidding threshold; selfinsurance; hospital service agreements; unauthorized connection investigations, SB-104

real property acquisition by condemnation, no sale or lease, **HB-2161**

Sanitary Dist., 1936 Act

annexation notice, unincorporated territory, **HB-2161**

appropriation ordinances, uniform filing date, HB-571; SB-846

board member compensation, HB-2472

real property acquisition by condemnation, no sale or lease, **HB-2161**

sewer costs reimbursements, HB-2161

SPECIAL DISTRICTS—Cont.

Sanitary District Revenue Bond Act
North Shore Sanitary Dist., includes;
water & sewer disconnections, SB293

Soil and Water Conservation Districts Act appropriation ordinances, uniform filing date, HB-571; SB-846 direct sales, bans, HB-818 District directors, election & referendum, HB-2073 governing body organization, HB-1177 technical, SB-1017 unaffiliated territory, Dpt. Agriculture

unaffiliated territory, Dpt. Agriculture divide into soil/water conserv. dists., HB-2073

Solid Waste Disposal District Act landscape waste, Christmas trees, HB-262

Southwestern Illinois Development Authority Act

enterprise zone designations, **HB-28T**Sports Facilities Authority Act, Illinois
cancelled events, refunds with interest,
HB-2041

high school athletics, HB-162

Springfield Metropolitan Exposition and Auditorium Act

appropriation ordinances, uniform filing date, HB-571; SB-846 terms of office, HB-652; SB-200

Street Light District Act disconnection, HB-1521

Water Authorities Act

public utilities under ICC jurisdiction, HB-1573

STATE DESIGNATIONS

Flag Display Act POW/MIA flag display, HB-2425

STATE LAND

Civil Administrative Code State fair grounds, HB-1177 conveyances, easements, transfers, exchanges -- See: PROPERTY

NEW ACTS

O'Hare IAP Air Reserve Station Retrocession Act. SB-797

Oil and Gas Wells on Public Land Act prohibited activities & production equipment; allocation of money; SB-304, 795

STATUTES

Civil Administrative Code, renumbers, HB-1270

NEW ACTS

Comprehensive Childbirth Act, HB-1623

First 1997 General Revisory Act, HB-1269

STATUTES—Cont. STATUTES—Cont. Second 1997 General Revisory Act, Revisory Acts HB-1268 First 1997 General Revisory Act, obsolete provisions, repeals, HB-821 HB-1269 Regulatory Agency Sunset Act Second 1997 General Revisory Act, Regulatory Sunset Act, title; programs HB-1268 termination, HB-370 Statute Concerning Perpetuities - See: PROPERTY repeal: Dental Service Plan, HMO, Limited Hlth. Service Org., Statute on Statutes Pharmaceutical Service Plan, Vision Special Assessment Supplemental Service Plan, Voluntary Hlth. Bond and Procedure Act, omnibus Services Plans Acts, HB-411 bond act, HB-1409; SB-103 sunset schedule, extends TAXATION Clinical Social Work and Social Bingo License and Tax Act - See: Work Practice Act, HB-427 GAMING REGULATION Marriage & Family Therapy Lic., Illinois Income Tax Act - See: REVENUE -Nursing, Nursing Home **INCOME TAXES** Admin. Lic., Physisian Assist. Property Tax Code - See: REVENUE -Practice, Spch-Language PROPERTY TAXES Pathology & Audiology Acts, Retailers' Occupation Tax Act - See: **REVENUE - USE AND** Nursing Act of 1987, Illinois, HB-1076; SB-605, 857 OCCUPATION TAXES sales taxes - See: REVENUE - USE AND Physician Assistant Practice Act. OCCUPATION TAXES SB-372 Service Occupation Tax Act - See: Podiatric Medical Practice Act of REVENUE USE AND OCCUPATION 1987, SB-858 TAXES Speech-Language Pathology & Service Use Tax Act - See: REVENUE -Audiology Practice Act, Illinois, HB-860; SB-611 USE AND OCCUPATION TAXES Taxpayers' Bill of Rights Act sunset schedule, new acts burden of proof on Dpt., HB-21 Auctioneer Licensing Act, HB-2087 Use Tax Act - See: REVENUE - USE AND OCCUPATION TAXES Comprehensive Childbirth Act, HB-1623 **TEACHERS** Dental Hygiene Practice Act, HBcertification 1861 Alternative Route to Teacher Divorce Mediator Certification Certification program, SB-557 Act, SB-835 alternative route, HB-449 Electrician Licensing Act, HB-61, gender equity instruction, HB-116 681 initial, standard, master, alternative Home Medical Equipment and certificates, HB-452, 654 Services Provider License Act, HB-522 new system; Professional Teacher Standards Board/School Hypnotherapist Licensing Act, Administrator Standards Board, SB-HB-1663; SB-903 645 Hypnotist Licensing Act, HBnurses, SB-380 1624 Professional Teacher Standards Board, Orthotics and Prosthetics Practice HB-819 Act, HB-1879; SB-859 revocation, sexual offenders, HB-1005, Petroleum Education and Marketing Act, Ill., HB-998, 2312 2430 school psychologists, clincial psychologist licensure, HB-2445 Real Estate Appraiser Licensing

statewide alternative teacher

(School Code)

342

compensation

certification program, SB-557

Chicago, new compensation plan, SB-

charter school teachers - See: SCHOOLS

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

Telemedicine Licensure Act,

Act, HB-1214; SB-859

HB-685

536, 2496

SB-314

School Psychologist Licensing Act,

Tattoo Artist License Act, HB-

TEACHERS-Cont. TOWNSHIPS—Cont. liability coverage, HB-449, 452, 654 developmentally disabled, facilities & services for, HB-1193 removal or dismissal hearing officer qualifications, selection, emergency vehicles and equipment pay, duties, SB-559 fire & rescue tax levy, HB-1007 notice period, HB-452, 654 finance teachers & support personnel, HB-449. DOT mass transportation grants, **452**, 654 HB-2307 tenure flood control, fund transfers, HBabolish; probationary periods, etc. 1250 determined by school board, SB-99 Maine Township flood control probationary period; remediation expenditures, HB-1250 period, HB-452, 654 park bonds, park acreage limits, probationary periods, SB-568 public school teachers, probationary taxes, special taxes, SB-21 period before contractual continued land and buildings service, SB-645 surplus RR real estate, SB-840 TIME STANDARDIZATION officers and employees Time Standardization Act officials, compensation, HB-1193 daylight savings time, eliminates, HBsupervisor, Cook Cty. Twnshps. 584 Public Aid Committee membership, HB-1193 TOBACCO PRODUCTS township attorney, employment & Clean Indoor Air Act, Illinois - See: compensation by board, PUBLIC HEALTH HB-353, 1250 municipal regulation, sales, HB-207 vacancies, special twnshp. **NEW ACTS** meeting, HB-2424 County Retail License for Tobacco organization Products Act, HB-1247 Disclosure of Ingredients in Tobacco disconnection, city coterminous Products Act, HB-1043; SB-403 territory, HB-272; SB-106 Free Tobacco Sample Prohibition Act. discontinuance, referendum, HB-480, 1448 HB-359 Juvenile Tobacco Access Prevention home rule city council, cease to Act, SB-958 exercise township board powers; Limitation on Distributing Tobacco township office vacancies, Products Act, SB-219 powers; SB-382 Underage Purchase, Possession and primary health care special district & tax, HB-564; SB-307, 596 Sales Prevention Act of 1997, HB-944; SB-1113 public improvement special service Youth Tobacco Reduction Act, SB-325 areas, new Article, SB-1203 Sale of Tobacco to Minors Act - See: technical, HB-1189, 1190, 1603 CRIMINAL OFFENSES technical, SB-838 Smokeless Tobacco Limitation Act - See: zoning CRIMINAL OFFENSES telecommunications regulation, Tobacco Accessories and Smoking Herbs bans, SB-1109 Control Act - See: CRIMINAL OFFENSES TRADE AND TOURISM China, DCCA overseas office, HB-2305; **TOWNSHIPS** SB-1190 Township Code Promotion Act, Illinois - See: ECONOMIC annual meeting DEVELOPMENT/TECHNOLOGY agenda changes, 3/5 vote of DEVELOPMENT electors present, HB-1193 Tourism Act, Illinois - See: ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT/TECHNOLOGY mental health services contracts, DEVELOPMENT HB-1193 corporate powers TRADEMARKS

Trademark Registration Act - See:

PROPERTY

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

HB-2307

DOT mass transportation grants,

TRANSPORTATION AND TRANSIT AUTHORITIES

Downstate Public Transportation Act funding, additional for expansion of district, **HB-994**

operating expenses funding, HB-2295 Metropolitan Transit Authority

Chicago Transit Board

collective bargaining agreements, excl. management rights; budget approval; sub-contractor guidelines; SB-415

exempt employment: classification, 3% of employees, discrimination ban, labor organization members ban, SB-285

civil action statute, copy to person filing notice with MTA, SB-710 civil actions, notice, HB-378 RTA Act compliance, SB-800 technical, SB-453

train speed limit pilot project, **HB-50** withholding, employee debt owing to municipality, **HB-1916**

NEW ACTS

Intermodal Surface Transportation Efficiency Task Force Act, HB-1392

Regional Transportation Authority Act
Authority

rail fixed guideway system safety program standards; repeal oversight board, SB-800

bicycles, commuter rail trains, **HB-242**CTA employee labor agreements; no management rights arbitration; arbitration factors, SB-415

technical, HB-569, 582 technical, SB-300, 301

TRUSTS AND FIDUCIARIES

Cemetery Care Act

care, defines; licensure; HB-2435; SB-

technical, HB-277, 743

technical, SB-165

Charitable Trust Act

civil penalties: registration, reports; financial disclosure amounts, HB-887

exemptions: parent-teacher organizations, HB-1211

registration; reporting; fees; disclosure; venue; joinder; Attorney General's Charitable Advisory Council, **HB-1211**

technical, SB-364

Common Trust Fund Act

liability, reliance on Commissioner of Banks & Real Estate rule, **HB-1655**

TRUSTS AND FIDUCIARIES—Cont.

Instruments Regarding Adopted Children Act

property rights, nontestamentary instruments, **HB-1186**

Trusts and Trustees Act

investments, authorized, **HB-1035**liability, reliance on Commissioner of
Banks & Real Estate rule, **HB-1655**trustee investment delegations, **HB-13**037

UNIFORM LAWS

Child Custody Jurisdiction Act, Uniform -See FAMILIES

Commercial Code, Uniform

bad check fees, SB-1027

notes payable times, statute of limitations, SB-710

promissory notes, SB-710

secured transactions

debtor individual action recoveries, **HB-1412**

farming interests, filing requirements, HB-1280

unperfected security interests, priority, HB-192, 2474; SB-465

Conviction Information Act, Uniform - See: LAW ENFORCEMENT

Interstate Family Support Act, Uniform - See: FAMILIES

NEW ACTS

Limited Liability Company Act (1995), Uniform, SB-1020

Partnership Act, Uniform - See: BUSINESS ORGANIZATIONS

Peace Officers' Disciplinary Act, Uniform
-See: LOCAL GOVERNMENT

Penalty and Interest Act, Uniform - See: REVENUE - COLLECTIONS AND REFUNDS

Revised Uniform Limited Partnership Act -See: BUSINESS ORGANIZATIONS

State Hazardous Materials Transportation Registration and Permit Program, Uniform

EPA implementation, SB-378
Unclaimed Property Distribution Act.

Unclaimed Property Distribution Act.
Uniform - See: PROPERTY

UTILITIES REGULATION

JULIE - See: Underground Utility Facilities Damage Prevention Act NEW ACTS

> Electric Customer Choice and Protection Act, HB-1998

Electric Revenue Use Tax Act, HB-286

Electricity Excise Tax Law, **HB-362**; SB-55

Electricity Infrastructure Maintenance Fee Law, **HB-362**; SB-55

UTILITIES REGULATION-Cont.

Energy Education and Marketing Act, HB-998

Renewable Energy, Energy Efficiency, and Coal Resources Development Law of 1997, **HB-362**; SB-55

Telecommunications Municipal Infrastructure Maintenance Fee Act, SB-994, 996; **HB-1147**, 1739, 1915

Tenant Telecommunication Freedom Act, HB-865

Public Utilities Act

capitalization

competitive electricity sales, HB-361

common carriers by pipeline certification criteria, SB-934

Competitive Electric Generation Law, new Article, HB-676; SB-1083

Consumer Freedom to Choose Electricity Law, new Article, HB-286

deregulation - see: Electric Service Customer Choice and Rate Relief Law of 1997

deregulation-see: Electric Service
Customer Choice & Rate Relief Law
of 1997; Electric Cooperatives &
Municipal Systems; Electric Utility
Transitional Funding Law

duties of public utilities accounts and reports

confidential designations, reports to ICC, HB-1644

Electric Cooperatives and Municipal Systems, new Article, **HB-362**; SB-

Electric Service Customer Choice and Rate Relief Law of 1997

> net energy metering, solar or wind electrical generating facilities, SB-1228

new Article, HB-362; SB-55

rate reduction requirements, reduces, SB-56

reduction, residential retail rates, HB-2433

Electric Service Transition and Customer Choice Law, new Article, HB-361

electric utilities deregulation, **HB-362**; SB-55

Electric Utility Transitional Funding Law, new Article, **HB-362**; SB-55

gross revenues, exempt school districts, HB-516; SB-614

Illinois Commerce Commission

bundled service rates; transition period rates; financial viability & reliability charge; electricity use tax, HB-1998

UTILITIES REGULATION-Cont.

elected, HB-1161

employee employment limitations, HB-101

local telecommunications servers, competitive services market, SB-930

municipal electricity wheeling, HB-986

nonemergency phone #s, 311 and 711, HB-1830

rate adjustments:

Telecommunications Municipal Infrastructure Maintenance Fee Act, **HB-1147**, 1739; SB-996

rules: competitive

telecommunications rates & services, SB-949

telecommunications affiliate contracts, ICC approval, HB-1133

telecommunications carrier access, 888 number, ICC rules, SB-949

intercorporate relations

bundled service rates; transition period rates; financial viability & reliability charge; electricity use tax, HB-1998

gas/electric nonutility services, no subsidizing, HB-789

host utility lost margin charges, HB-286

power interruptions and surges - see: service

rates

alternative regulation, SB-215 bundled service rates; transition period rates; financial viability

& reliability charge; electricity use tax, HB-1998

bundled service, electricity caps, HB-286

coal transportation costs, nonrecoverable, HB-1164

nuclear reactors, closure process, HB-1692

pass-on exemption, business enterprises, SB-804

see also: Electric Service Customer Choice and Rate Relief Law of 1997, above

utility taxes, enterprise zone exemptions, **HB-709**

service

bundled service rates; transition period rates; financial viability & reliability charge; electricity use tax, HB-1998

bundled service, electricity; HB-286

disconnections, bans between 12/1 and 3/1, HB-416

UTILITIES REGULATION—Cont. UTILITIES REGULATION—Cont. liability limits, HB-234; SB-106 electric service reliability standard, ICC develop, HBtechnical, HB-1103 VEHICLES electricity purchase contracts, Boat Registration and Safety Act solid waste energy facilities; alcohol concentration level; under the purchase rate; tax credit, HBinfluence convictions, HB-2262 1103 DNR numbered watercraft. municipal electricity wheeling, exemptions, HB-2437 HB-986 DNR Personal Watercraft Safety power surge damages, HB-43, 983 Program, HB-2208 residence space heating, personal floatation devices, SB-495 termination restrictions, SB-212 under the influence operation, SB-110 solid waste energy facilities: wake jumping; tow operation, equipment; air emission limits; motorboat capacity; passenger electricity purchase rate; longlocation; rentals to minors, SB-496 term contracts; reimbursements; Child Passenger Protection Act statutory liens, HB-1309 additional fine, Brain and Spinal Cord sunset: various tax credits, deductions, Injury Fund, HB-1385 exemptions, discounts, SB-525 back seat child security systems, HBtechnical, HB-220, 263, 264, 266, 268, 492, 1610 269, 362, 647, 834, 838, 1103, 1592, back seats, children under 6, HB-492 1733, 1797, 1798, 1799, 1800, 1801 1831, 1832, 2331, 2419, 2426, 2428 children under 6 secured, minor drivers responsibility, SB-950 technical, SB-55, 56, 61, 142, 518, 934, restraints, children's age, HB-1610; 935, 979 SB-166 telecommunications Cycle Rider Safety Training Act access to other carriers, 888 training course fees, SB-927 number, SB-949 Identification Card Act, Illinois - See: access to poles/conduits, HB-1132 **EXECUTIVE OFFICERS OF STATE** affiliate contracts, ICC approval, GOVERNMENT (Secretary of State) HB-1133 Lemon Law - See: BUSINESS cable TV franchises, HB-1275 TRANSACTIONS (New Vehicle Buyer certificate of exchange service. Protection Act) approval, SB-141 **NEW ACTS** financing, local exchange Automobile Leasing Occupation and competitive services, SB-930 Use Tax Act, HB-601, 1121, 2333 libraries-special interactive video Automobile Renting Excise Tax Act, learning tariffs, HB-707 HB-208 local exchange competition: Automotive Repair Act, SB-1029 interconnection agreements; Bi-State Transit Safety Act, SB-800 HB-1147; SB-700 Child Bicycle Safety Act, HB-1021 negotiated rates, SB-700 Recreational Trails of Ill. Act, HB-489 packages/bundles of service; Renter's Financial Responsibility and classification of services; rates; Protection Act, HB-844, 1647 negotiating competitive services, New Vehicle Buyer Protection Act - See: HB-714 BUSINESS TRANSACTIONS pay-per-call info (900) numbers, Snowmobile Registration and Safety Act blocked access, HB-334 alcohol concentration level, HB-2262 telephone # allocations limits, levees, bans snowmobiles on, HB-144 HB-2298 under the influence operation, SB-110 video programming services, HB-Vehicle Code, Illinois unconstitutional laws, revises & accidents repeals, HB-1393 driver stop, knowingly involved in Telephone Company Act accident, HB-2402; SB-1218 right of condemnation, private reports, fees, HB-1049, 1917 property, HB-1147 reports, hit-and-run; penalties; Underground Utility Facilities Damage HB-745, 1445; SB-772 Prevention Act, Illinois all-terrain (ATV) vehicles/off-highway fines, increases, SB-158 motorcycles

VEHICLES—Cont. VEHICLES—Cont. registration fee, raises; State Parks ATVs, weight & tires, HB-1618 Fund; HB-746 law enforcement ATV permanent replating/reissue every 5 years, plates, SB-1121 HB-968; SB-30 street-worthiness statements, SB-1121 SOS Registration Plate Replacement Fund deposits, titles; operating rules; firearm & multi-yr. plates, SB-30 bow restrictions, HB-489 special plates - see below anti-theft law and abandoned, lost, temporary registration placards, stolen or unclaimed vehicles HB-421 impoundment, 2nd DUI, HB-1166 uninsured vehicle impoundment, law enforcement notice of towing SB-395 service policy, HB-762 commercial transportation law towing from private property, HBbicycle trails crossing RR tracks. 1737; SB-964 ICC regulation, HB-917 unclaimed, tower process as exempt: vehicles with seating for abandoned, HB-762 fewer than 8, SB-455 bicycles ICC grade crossing hearings, HBbicycle trails crossing RR tracks, 217 ICC regulation, HB-917 MTA train speed limit pilot helmets & restraining seats, HBproject, HB-50 1021 rail crossing debris removal, HBhelmets, bicycle & motorcycle, 219; SB-1250 (under 18), HB-80, 393; SB-409 RR safety actions; grade crossing certificates of title/registration of obstruction, fines, SB-301 vehicles train operation: remote control, affirmation or affidavit, vehicles crew size, HB-638 sold at public auction, SB-954, trespass on RR rights of way and yards, jurisdiction, HB-218 all-terrain vehicles (ATVs), HBdealers, transporters, wreckers, 1618 rebuilders ATV street-worthiness statements, new vehicle faulty warning lights, SB-1121 manufacturer pay cost of ATVs/off-highway vehicles, deactivating, HB-1654 HB-489 definitions denial: delinquent child support, all-terrain vehicles, weight & tires, HB-1553 HB-1618 higher ed. license plate grant automated red light enforcement program administration. system, HB-1746; SB-543 HB-680, 1520 photograph; signature, HB-1169 Ill. residence; corrected notation; rescue vehicles, organ transport transfers, new titles; vehicles, SB-186 repossessions, new certification; definitions; HB-288 HB-1233 impoundment, driving w/out driver/vehicle data license and insurance, HB-2179 abstracts, prima facie evidence, law enforcement ATVs, admissible for prosecutions, permanent registration plates, SB-113 SB-1121 fees; personal information mobile home transfers, titleholder requests, denial, HB-541 certification fee, HB-1395, information sales; fees; permission, 1443; SB-771 SB-79 motorcycle fees, Cycle Rider information to news media, HB-Safety Training Fund, HB-380, 1027 894, 2399; SB-927, 928 DUI, transporting liquor, reckless operation of vehicle with expired driving plates, penalties, HB-968 additional fines, Brain & Spinal proof of insurance, HB-332, 1484 Cord Injury Trust Fund, HBreclassification fee, raises, SB-955 1385 registration enforcement, Sec./ DUI, aggravated (0.25), penalties, State rules, HB-968 veh. seizure, HB-2306

VEHICLES—Cont. VEHICLES—Cont. DUI, blood alcohol level, SB-8 seat belts, all passengers, HB-327 DUI, sch. bus drivers, blood seat belts, minors, HB-738; alcohol level 0.00, HB-1675 SB-950 impoundment, 2nd DUI, HB-1166 sound amplification systems, HBroad rage, HB-2509 1259 tarpaulins, HB-1085; SB-344, 812 sobriety tests, exempt persons with physical disabilities, HB-32 tinted windows/windshields, HB-475, 663, 1115 emission inspection diesel-powered vehicles, SB-733 tow trucks, flashing lights, HB-762 gas station private official vehicle tow-truck garagekeepers liability emission inspection stations, SBinsurance, proof of insurance exemption, HB-348, 2479 IM240 driving cycle, prohibits trunk safety release, SB-788 EPA & PCB requirements, HBhandicapped/disabled parking - see: 1518 stopping, standing, parking below inspection deadlines, staggered inspection cycles, evaporative system purge grain transporters, safety test test, PCB criteria, HB-1887 exemption, HB-1494 enforcement, penalties and disposition taxi cabs, SB-452 of fines and forfeitures, and criminal lane use Kennedy Expressway, minimum 2 Interstate highway traffic violation people in veh. during rush hours, fines, Road Fund deposits, SB-HB-1173 1213 rural highways, left lanes, HB-153 municipal enforcement, parking violations, SB-454 license-cancellation, suspension, revocation equipment back seat child restraints, HB-492, additional reinstatement fee, Brain 1610; SB-166 & Spinal Cord Injury Trust bicycle helmets & restraining Fund, HB-1385 seats, HB-1021 automated red light enforcement system, HB-1746; SB-543 blue lights & sirens, organ transport vehicles, SB-186 fraudulent disabled plates & decals, SB-951 car phones, hands free, HB-562 headlights lit sunset to sunrise, gang-related felony, HB-1207 HB-1469 minors, criminal defacement of helmets, bicycle & motorcycle, property, SB-966 (under 18), HB-80, 393; SB-409 minors, graduated licensing mass transit buses, school program, SB-950 contracts, sch. equipment & minors, maintain school sch. bus driver permit attendance, SB-1085 requirements, SB-478 revocation-firearms in vehicles new vehicle faulty warning lights, near schools, HB-482 manufacturer pay cost of revocation-time periods imposed deactivating, HB-1654 for leaving scene of accident, oscillating lights, penalties, SB-HB-1369 revocation, reapplication denied permanently mounted equipment; for 4th DUI, HB-2306 truck cranes & shovels, special revoked, reapplication time period, mobile equipment exemption, HB-745, 1445; SB-772 HB-1058 road rage, HB-2509 propane delivery trucks, amber suspension-DUI penalties, HBlights, HB-2440 radar jamming devices, SB-936 suspension-juvenile court sch. bus-crossing control arms, defendants, HB-287 SB-31, 464 suspension-school student weapons sch. bus-no radio playing, SB-478 violations, HB-1328 sch, bus-seat belts, rooftop safety tax delinquency, license suspension hatch, HB-682 or restrictions, HB-2230 seat belts-children under 12; police license-commercial driver training stop & search restrictions, HB-

schools

1610

EHICLES—Cont.	VEHICLES—Cont.
background checks, conviction & pending arrest info, HB-1433	license suspension, failure to pay municipal fines, HB-307
license-Driver's License Medical Review Law of 1992	permit-making implement possession without authority,
patient's medical condition information, HB-1127	HB-1169 rental cars-proof of financial
license-issue, expiration, renewal application form-Prevent	responsibility, HB-224, 1647 rental cars, driver liability,
Blindness Fund donations, HB- 1442	HB-844 , 1647 rentals-copy renter's driver's
cycle fees, M or L endorsements, HB-894, 2399; SB-928, 1222	license, SB-463 rentals, rebates for unused
denial: delinquent child support, HB-1553	minimum mileage, HB-2080 statutory summary suspension,
denial: gang-related felony, HB- 1207	refusal or failure to complete alcohol or drug test, HB-2306
denial: minors, criminal defacement of property, HB-	minors, night driving restrictions, HB-1761
1738; SB-966	motor carrier safety regulations
disabled designation, fraudulent, HB-1741; SB-967	non-applicable references, removes, SB-818
disabled plates/decals, fraudulent, HB-149, 1741; SB-951	officers, certified State police, SB- 507
fees, reinstatement, HB-2306 living will/durable power of	motorcycles, motor driven cycles, motorized pedalcycles
attorney indications, HB-1169 mass transit buses, school	fees, M or L endorsements, SB- 928
contracts, sch. bus driver	helmets, under age 18, HB-80, 393
permits, ŚB-478	registration fees, Cycle Rider
minors maintain school attendance, SB-1085	Safety Training Fund, HB-380; SB-927
minors, graduated licensing program, HB-1760; SB-950	rental cars driver liability, HB-844 , 1647
photograph, application for instruction permit, HB-1169	proof of financial responsibilty, HB-224, 1647
sch. bus driver-consent to chemical testing, alcohol content; driver's	rebates, unused minimum mileage, HB-2080
record sanctiosn; permit restoration time period,	renter's drivers license, SB-463
HB-1388 sch. bus driver-fingerprinting, HB-	rescue vehicles, transportation of organs, SB-186
1643; SB-163	Rules of the Road - see individual
sch. bus driver-permit renewals, HB-1169	listings accidents
Sec/State photograph & signature	bicycles
file, HB-1169 license-Uniform Commercial Driver's	DUI, transporting liquor, reckless driving
License Act	lane use
disqualified licensee: subsequent convictions, SB-954	pedestrian rights and duties right-of-way
farmer waivers, HB-995	special stops
license-violations	speeding
deaf, hard-of-hearing disabilities, SB-967	stopping, standing, parking
driving abstract, proof of prior	street cars and safety zones traffic laws, obedience & effect
convictions, SB-113	traffic signs, signals, markings
fraudulent "person with disabilities" designation, HB-	turning, starting, signal use
1741; SB-967	safety and financial responsibility
imprisonment, community service; seizure, impoundment; HB- 1745; SB-542	confiscated plates, reinstatement after proof of ins.; ins. jurisdiction; HB-1484
,	,

VEHICLES—Cont. license sus HR-125

license suspension period, HB-1253

license suspension, paternity or child support non-compliance, HB-2336, 2359

minors, family financial responsibility driving permits, SB-950

tow truck reimbursements prior to termination of suspended license, HB-1494

sale and distribution of information see: driver/vehicle data

school buses

crossing control arms, SB-31, 464 driver-citation authority, HB-1220 driver-consent to chemical testing, alcohol content; driving record sanctions; permit restoration time period, HB-1388

driver-fingerprinting, HB-1643; SB-163

driver-permit renewals, **HB-1169** mass transit buses, equipment & permits, SB-478

radio playing, bans, SB-478 seat belts, rooftop safety hatch, HB-682

Sec/State-fees and taxes

registration fee, raises; State Parks Fund; HB-746

registration fees, Cycle Rider Safety Training Fund, HB-380; SB-927

Sec/State-hearings

DUI, blood alcohol level, SB-8

Sec/State-local government taxes local taxes and licenses fees, prohibits, **HB-748**; **SB-730**

Sec/State-offices

National Voter Registration Act of 1993, implementation, SB-313

reference changes; definitions, HB-288

Sec/State-sale and distribution of information

accident damages notation, no towing damage; HB-762

fees; personal info requests, denial, HB-541

information sales; fees; permission, SB-79

vehicle/driver data, fees, surcharges, HB-475

Sec/State-seizure of documents and plates

confiscation, no proof of insurance, HB-1484

VEHICLES-Cont.

size, weight, load

length, fees for combination vehicles, **HB-363**

length, garbage & recycling trucks, HB-320; SB-455

oversize highway equipment moving permits; SB-818

rail derailment equipment permits, HB-745; SB-800

tarpaulins, HB-1085; SB-344, 812

tow trucks, axle weight, HB-762

weight, county ordinance, municipal enforcement, HB-1218

weight, delaying trucks pending portable scales, SB-813

weight, drive to scales, HB-1355; SB-1042

weight, garbage & scrap haulers, HB-1501

weight, portable scales: technician training, procedures, fines, permits, jurisdiction, SB-1031

weight, tandem axle, HB-1246

weight, trucks remove loads over 80,000 #s, HB-814; SB-474

weight, unlimited access from State highways, HB-1534

snowmobiles

levees, bans snowmobiles on, HB-144

special plates

child protection, SB-355

collegiate, community colleges, HB-501

deceased police officer or firefighter, HB-221

Education, HB-1404 fire fighters, HB-798

Gold Star, surviving sibling, HB-1210

higher ed. license plate grants, private college responsibilities, HB-1520

Higher Education Student, HB-

Illinois and Michigan Canal, SB-548

mayors, president of village or incorporated town, SB-548

Silver Star recipients, **HB-1105** State Migratory Waterfowl, SB-253

speeding

limit, RVs, 65mph in nonurban areas, HB-996

limit, 2nd div. vehicles, 65mph in nonurban areas, HB-265; SB-477, 759

VEHICLES—Cont. VETERANS See Also: EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS school zone fines, SB-86 OF STATE GOVERNMENT (Veterans stopping, standing, parking deaf, hard-of-hearing disabilities, See Also: MILITARY AFFAIRS SB-967 Aging Veterans Task Force, Dpt. Public disabled designation, fraudulent Health, HB-1318 HB-1741; SB-967 Department of Veterans Affairs Act - See: disabled parking citations EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS OF volunteer appointees, SB-225 STATE GOVERNMENT (Veterans disabled parking, local Affairs) enforcement, HB-133 disabled, camping fees, HB-537 disabled plates/decals, fraudulent, higher education grants, HB-467 HB-149, 1741; SB-951 Korean War, HB-1225, 2225 handicapped parking, HB-78 Persian Gulf War, HB-28 technical, HB-218, 483, 484, 489, 542, 1058, 1059, 1306, 1307, 1308, 1388, POW/MIA flag display, HB-2425 1593, 1731 veterans homes, HB-2224, 2225; SB-252 technical, SB-454, 456, 824, 890, 891, veterans organization property tax 990, 1031, 1032, 1114 exemption, SJR(ca)-6 towing veterans' preference, HB-29, 31 law enforcement policy notice, VICTIMS AND WITNESSES HB-762 Crime Victims Compensation Act - See: tow-truck, flashing lights, HB-762 CIVIL LIABILITIES tow-truck, garagekeeper liability **NEW ACTS** insurance proof exemption, HB-Address Confidentiality for Victims of 348 Domestic Violence Act, HB-1329 towing from private property, HB-1737; SB-964 Law Enforcement, Crime Victim, and unclaimed/abandoned vehicles, Corrections Officer Protection Act, HB-547 HB-762 Rights of Crime Victims and Witnesses Act traffic laws, obedience and effect See: CRIMINAL PROCEDURE automated red light enforcement Sexual Assault Survivors Emergency system, HB-1746; SB-543 Treatment Act - See: PUBLIC county road motorcycle ban, HEALTH exclusive State power, HB-1062 Violent Crime Victims Assistance Act - See: disabled parking, local CRIMINAL PROCEDURE enforcement, HB-133 disabled plates/decals, fraudulent, WAREHOUSES REGULATION HB-1741; SB-951 Grain Code emergency vehicles, RR crossings, technical, HB-282, 1680 HB-218 fleeing/eluding police officer, HB-WATERWAYS 1015, 2121, 2244; SB-233 Flood Control Act of 1945 local enforcement, expired plates, DNR surplus waters leases & uses, SB-454 SB-894 parking areas, commercial & **NEW ACTS** industrial facilities, municipal Illinois River Restoration and regulation HB-307; SB-106 Conservation Grant Act, HB-424 school crossing guard authority, Illinois River Watershed Restoration HB-2466 Act, HB-424 vehicle immobilization, parking Lake Michigan Protection Authority, enforcement, HB-608 SB-169 traffic signs, signals, markings Rivers, Lakes, and Streams Act

truck cargo bed passengers, bans, SBconcealed weapons, HB-1061, 1557

technical, HB-424

CONSERVATION

WEAPONS

Water Use Act of 1983 - See:

See: PUBLIC SAFETY

Firearm Owners Identification Card Act -

unconstitutional laws, revises & repeals, HB-1393

SB-730

Bold Bill Numbers indicate Public Act.

automated red light enforcement

tourist oriented businesses, signs,

system, HB-1746; SB-543

WEAPONS - Cont.

NEW ACTS

Family and Personal Protection Act, HB-1061, 1557 Handgun and Assault Weapon

Handgun and Assault Weapon Liability Act, SB-442

Local Government Firearm Regulation Preemption Act, HB-216

WILDLIFE

See: ANIMALS, FISH AND WILDLIFE

WORKERS' COMPENSATION/ WORKERS' OCCUPATIONAL DISEASES ACTS

See: EMPLOYMENT

GOVERNOR'S ACTION

PUBLIC ACTS

Public Act	Bill No.	Date	Public Act	Bill No.	Date
PA (90-0001)A	SB-0087	2-20-97	PA (90-0061)A	SB-0857	7-03-97
PA (90-0002)A	SB-0088*	2-20-97	PA (90-0062)A	SB-0876	7-03-97
PA (90-0003)A	SB-0143*	2-20-97	PA (90-0063)A	SB-1070	7-03-97
PA (90-0004)A	SB-0084	3-07-97	PA (90-0064)A	SB-1130*	7-03-97
PA (90-0005)A	HB-0281	3-19-97	PA (90-0065)A	HB-0110	7-07-97
PA (90-0006)A	SB-0797	6-03-97	PA (90-0066)A	SB-0796	7-07-97
PA (90-0007)A	HB-1881	6-10-97	PA (90-0067)A	HB-0214	7-08-97
PA (90-0008)A	HB-1171	6-11-97	PA (90-0068)A	HB-0472	7-08-97
PA (90-0009)A	SB-1101	6-11-97	PA (90-0069)A	HB-0860	7-08-97
PA (90-0010)A	SB-1129*	6-11-97	PA (90-0070)A	HB-1168	7-08-97
PA (90-0011)A	HB-0056	6-13-97	PA (90-0071)A	HB-1668	7-08-97
PA (90-0012)A	HB-0488	6-13-97	PA (90-0072)A	HB-2223	7-08-97
PA (90-0013)A	HB-0951	6-13-97	PA (90-0073)A	SB-0610	7-08-97
PA (90-0014)A	HB-1269	6-13 - 97	PA (90-0074)A	SB-0755	7-08-97
PA (90-0015)A	SB-0345	6-13-97	PA (90-0075)A	SB-0853	7-08-97
PA (90-0016)A	HB-0709	6-16-97	PA (90-0076)A	SB-0858	7-08-97
PA (90-0017)A	HB-0204	6-19-97	PA (90-0077)A	SB-0910	7 - 08-97
PA (90-0018)A	HB-1707	6-19-97	PA (90-0078)A	SB-1105	7 - 08-97
PA (90-0019)A	HB-0366	6-20-97	PA (90-0079)A	HB-0723	7-10-97
PA (90-0020)A	HB-0820	6-20-97	PA (90-0080)A	HB-0978	7-10-97
PA (90-0021)A	HB-1564	6-20-97	PA (90-0081)A	HB-1178	7-10-97
PA (90-0022)A	HB-1916	6-20-97	PA (90-0082)A	HB-1342	7-10-97
PA (90-0023)A	SB-0102	6-20-97	PA (90-0083)A	HB-2209	7-10-97
PA (90-0024)A	SB-0517	6-20-97	PA (90-0084)A	SB-0279	7-10-97
PA (90-0025)A	HB-0008	6-23-97	PA (90-0085)A	SB-0508	7-10-97
PA (90-0026)A	SB-0723	6-24-97	PA (90-0086)A	SB-0543	7-10-97
PA (90-0027)A	HB-0066	6-25-97	PA (90-0087)A	SB-1099	7-10-97
PA (90-0028)A	HB-0165	6-25-97	PA (90-0088)A	HB-0106	7-11-97
PA (90-0029)A	SB-0431	6-26-97	PA (90-0089)A	HB-0288	7-11-97
PA (90-0030)A	SB-0802	6-26-97	PA (90-0090)A	HB-0653	7-11-97
PA (90-0031)A	HB-0015	6-27-97	PA (90-0091)A	HB-0678	7-11-97
PA (90-0032)A	HB-0313	6-27-97	PA (90-0092)A	HB-0824	7-11-97
PA (90-0033)A	HB-0904	6-27-97	PA (90-0093)A	HB-1006	7-11-97
PA (90-0034)A	HB-1457	6-27-97	PA (90-0094)A	HB-1289	7-11-97
PA (90-0035)A	SB-0209	6-27-97	PA (90-0095)A	HB-1500	7-11-97
PA (90-0036)A PA (90-0037)A	SB-0236 SB-0516	6-27-97 6-27-97	PA (90-0096)A PA (90-0097)A	HB-1506 SB-0069	7-11-97 7-11-97
PA (90-0037)A PA (90-0038)A	SB-0310 SB-0949	6-27-97	PA (90-0097)A PA (90-0098)A	SB-0009 SB-0245	7-11-97 7-11-97
PA (90-0039)A	HB-2214	6-30-97	PA (90-0099)A	SB-0243 SB-0314	7-11-97
PA (90-0040)A	SB-0006	6-30-97	PA (90-0100)A	SB-0421	7-11-97
PA (90-0041)A	HB-0586	7-01-97	PA (90-0101)A	SB-0432	7-11-97
PA (90-0042)A	SB-0549	7-02-97	PA (90-0102)A	SB-0536	7-11-97
PA (90-0043)A	SB-0008	7-02-97	PA (90-0103)A	SB-0555	7-11-97
PA (90-0044)A	HB-0138	7-03-97	PA (90-0104)A	SB-0607	7-11-97
PA (90-0045)A	HB-0242	7-03-97	PA (90-0105)A	SB-0851	7-11-97
PA (90-0046)A	HB-0275	7-03-97	PA (90-0106)A	SB-0951	7-11-97
PA (90-0047)A	HB-0277	7-03-97	PA (90-0107)A	HB-1388	7-14-97
PA (90-0048)A	HB-0818	7-03-97	PA (90-0108)A	SB-0031	7-14-97
PA (90-0049)A	HB-0895	7-03-97	PA (90-0109)A	HB-0228	7-14-97
PA (90-0050)A	HB-0955	7-03-97	PA (90-0110)A	HB-0248	7-14-97
PA (90-0051)A	HB-1094	7-03-97	PA (90-0111)A	HB-0297	7-14-97
PA (90-0052)A	HB-1126	7-03-97	PA (90-0112)A	HB-0480	7-14-97
PA (90-0053)A	HB-1266	7-03-97	PA (90-0113)A	HB-0844	7-14-97
PA (90-0054)A	HB-1572	7-03-97	PA (90-0114)A	HB-0982	7-14-97
PA (90-0055)A	HB-1884	7-03-97	PA (90-0115)A	HB-1548	7-14-97
PA (90-0056)A	HB-2157	7-03-97	PA (90-0116)A	SB-0372	7-14-97
PA (90-0057)A	SB-0028	7-03-97	PA (90-0117)A	HB-1286	7-15-97
PA (90-0058)A	SB-0029	7-03-97	PA (90-0118)A	HB-1613	7-15-97
PA (90-0059)A	SB-0066	7-03-97	PA (90-0119)A	SB-0109	7-15-97
PA (90-0060)A	SB-0108	7-03-97	PA (90-0120)A	HB-0424	7-16-97

A-APPROVED, AR-APPROPRIATION REDUCED, AVO-AMENDATORY VETO OVERRIDDEN, C-CERTIFIED AS REVISED, F-FILED WITHOUT SIGNATURE, RR-REDUCTION RESTORED, VO-VETO OVERRIDDEN, VP-VETOED-IN-PART, *-APPROPRIATION BILL

PUBLIC ACTS—Continued

Public Act	Bill No.	Date	Public Act	Bill No.	Date
PA (90-0121)A	SB-0815	7-17 - 97	PA (90-0181)A	SB-0225	7-23-97
PA (90-0122)A	SB-1050	7-17-97	PA (90-0182)A	SB-0247	7-23-97
PA (90-0123)A	SB-0939	7-21-97	PA (90-0183)A	SB-0285	7-23-97
PA (90-0124)A	HB-0232	7-22-97	PA (90-0184)A	SB-0406	7-23-97
PA (90-0125)A	HB-0710	7-22-97	PA (90-0185)A	SB-0700	7-23-97
PA (90-0126)A	HB-0927	7-22 - 97	PA (90-0186)A	HB-0045	7-24-97
PA (90-0127)A	HB-0977	7-22 - 97	PA (90-0187)A	HB-0050	7-24-97
PA (90-0128)A	HB-1558	7-22-97	PA (90-0188)A	HB-0139	7-24-97
PA (90-0129)A	HB-2147	7-22-97	PA (90-0189)A	HB-0271	7-24-97
PA (90-0130)A	HB-2178	7-22-97	PA (90-0190)A	HB-0353	7-24-97
PA (90-0 4 31)A	HB-2287	7-22 - 97	PA (90-0191)A	HB-1169	7-24-97
PA (90-0132)A	SB-0005	7-22 - 97	PA (90-0192)A	HB-1177	7-24-97
PA (90-0133)A	SB-0123	7-22-97	PA (90-0193)A	HB-1219	7-24-97
PA (90-0134)A	SB-0233	7-22-97	PA (90-0194)A	SB-0159	7-24 - 97
PA (90-0135)A	SB-0292	7-22-97	PA (90-0195)A	SB-0174	7-24-97
PA (90-0136)A	SB-0506	7-22-97	PA (90-0196)A	SB-0196	7-24-97
PA (90-0137)A	SB-0550	7-22-97	PA (90-0197)A	SB-0234	7-24-97
PA (90-0138)A	SB-0738	7-22-97	PA (90-0198)A	SB-0297	7-24-97
PA (90-0139)A	SB-0790	7-22-97	PA (90-0199)A	SB-0358	7-24-97
PA (90-0140)A	SB-0921	7-22-97	PA (90-0200)A	SB-0450	7-24-97
PA (90-0141)A	HB-2138	7-23-97	PA (90-0201)A	SB-0660	7-24-97
PA (90-0142)A	HB-0028	7-23-97	PA (90-0202)A	SB-0753	7-24-97
PA (90-0143)A	HB-0053	7-23-97	PA (90-0203)A	SB-1097	7-24-97
PA (90-0144)A	HB-0274	7-23-97	PA (90-0204)A	HB-0167	7-25-97
PA (90-0145)A	HB-0307	7-23-97	PA (90-0205)A	HB-0602	7-25-97
PA (90-0146)A	HB-0316	7-23-97	PA (90-0206)A	HB-0800	7-25-97
PA (90-0147)A	HB-0320	7-23-97	PA (90-0207)A	HB-0992	7-25-97
PA (90-0148)A	HB-0363	7-23-97	PA (90-0208)A	HB-1111	7-25-97
PA (90-0149)A	HB-0408	7-23-97	PA (90-0209)A	HB-1144	7-25-97
PA (90-0150)A	HB-0427	7-23-97	PA (90-0210)A	HB-1193	7-25-97
PA (90-0151)A	HB-0552	7-23-97	PA (90-0211)A	HB-1218	7-25-97
PA (90-0152)A	HB-0596	7-23-97	PA (90-0212)A	HB-1233	7-25-97
PA (90-0153)A	HB-0604	7-23-97	PA (90-0213)A	HB-1315	7-25-97
PA (90-0154)A PA (90-0155)A	HB-1147 HB-1492	7-23-97 7-23-97	PA (90-0214)A	HB-1412	7-25-97
PA (90-0156)A	HB-1529	7-23-97	PA (90-0215)A	HB-2262 SB-0015	7-25-97
PA (90-0157)A	HB-1535	7-23-97	PA (90-0216)A PA (90-0217)A	SB-0013 SB-0140	7-25-97 7-25-97
PA (90-0158)A	HB-1578	7-23-97	PA (90-0217)A	SB-0371	7-25-97
PA (90-0159)A	HB-1585	7-23-97	PA (90-0219)A	SB-0378	7-25-97
PA (90-0160)A	HB-1588	7-23-97	PA (90-0220)A	SB-0452	7-25-97
PA (90-0161)A	HB-1655	7-23-97	PA (90-0221)A	SB-0528	7-25-97
PA (90-0162)A	HB-1806	7-23-97	PA (90-0222)A	SB-0538	7-25-97
PA (90-0163)A	HB-1923	7-23-97	PA (90-0223)A	SB-0558	7-25-97
PA (90-0164)A	HB-2015	7-23-97	PA (90-0224)A	SB-0559	7-25-97
PA (90-0165)A	HB-2150	7-23-97	PA (90-0225)A	SB-0580	7-25-97
PA (90-0166)A	HB-2201	7-23-97	PA (90-0226)A	SB-0690	7-25-97
PA (90-0167)A	HB-2210	7-23-97	PA (90-0227)A	SB-0793	7-25-97
PA (90-0168)A	HB-2225	7-23-97	PA (90-0228)A	SB-0818	7-25-97
PA (90-0169)A	SB-0039	7-23-97	PA (90-0229)A	SB-0844	7-25-97
PA (90-0170)A	SB-0046	7-23-97	PA (90-0230)A	SB-0902	7-25-97
PA (90-0171)A	SB-0083	7-23-97	PA (90-0231)A	SB-0953	7-25-97
PA (90-0172)A	SB-0107	7-23-97	PA (90-0232)A	SB-1019	7-25-97
PA (90-0173)A	SB-0111	7-23-97	PA (90-0233)A	SB-1038	7-25-97
PA (90-0174)A	SB-0125	7-23-97	PA (90-0234)A	HB-0157	7-28-97
PA (90-0175)A	SB-0155	7-23-97	PA (90-0235)A	HB-0760	7-28-97
PA (90-0176)A	SB-0162	7-23-97	PA (90-0236)A	HB-0635	7-28-97
PA (90-0177)A	SB-0193	7-23-97	PA (90-0237)A	HB-1186	7-28-97
PA (90-0178)A	SB-0199	7-23-97	PA (90-0238)A	HB-1294	7-28-97
PA (90-0179)A	SB-0213	7-23-97	PA (90-0239)A	HB-1426	7-28-97
PA (90-0180)A	SB-0214	7-23-97	PA (90-0240)A	HB-1705	7-28-97

A-APPROVED, AR-APPROPRIATION REDUCED, AVO-AMENDATORY VETO OVERRIDDEN, C-CERTIFIED AS REVISED, F-FILED WITHOUT SIGNATURE, RR-REDUCTION RESTORED, VO-VETO OVERRIDDEN, VP-VETOED-IN-PART, *-APPROPRIATION BILL

PUBLIC ACTS—Continued

Public Act	Bill No.	Date	Public Act	Bill No.	Date
PA (90-0241)A	HB-2122	7-28-97	PA (90-0301)A	HB-1288	8-01-97
PA (90-0242)A	SB-0248	7-28-97	PA (90-0302)A	HB-1354	8-01-97
PA (90-0243)A	SB-0351	7-28-97	PA (90-0303)A	HB-1410	8-01-97
PA (90-0244)A	SB-0404	7-28-97	PA (90-0304)A	HB-2216	8-01-97
PA (90-0245)A	SB-0490	7-28-97	PA (90-0305)A	SB-0151	8-01-97
PA (90-0246)A	HB-0725	7-29-97	PA (90-0306)A	SB-0180	8-01-97
PA (90-0247)A	HB-0918	7-29-97	PA (90-0307)A	SB-0361	8-01-97
PA (90-0248)A	HB-1076	7-29-97	PA (90-0308)A	SB-0385	8-01-97
PA (90-0249)A	HB-1080	7-29-97	PA (90-0309)A	SB-0427	8-01-97
PA (90-0250)A	HB-1252	7-29-97	PA (90-0310)A	SB-0444	8-01-97
PA (90-0251)A	HB-1316	7-29-97	PA (90-0311)A	SB-0511	8-01-97
PA (90-0252)A	H B- 1446	7-29-97	·PA (90-0312)A	SB-0524	8-01-97
PA (90-0253)A	SB-0603	7-29-97	PA (90-0313)A	SB-0531	8-01-97
PA (90-0254)A	SB-0648	7-29-97	PA (90-0314)A	SB-0532	8-01-97
PA (90-0255)A	SB-0684	7-29-97	PA (90-0315)A	SB-0533	8-01-97
PA (90-0256)A	SB-1002	7-29-97	PA (90-0316)A	SB-0544	8-01-97
PA (90-0257)A	HB-0218	7-30-97	PA (90-0317)A	SB-0591	8-01-97
PA (90-0258)A	HB-0524	7-30-97	PA (90-0318)A	SB-0595	8-01-97
PA (90-0259)A	HB-0695	7-30-97	PA (90-0319)A	SB-0693	8-01-97
PA (90-0260)A	HB-0771	7-30-97	PA (90-0320)A	SB-0715	8-01-97
PA (90-0261)A PA (90-0262)A	HB-1188	7-30-97	PA (90-0321)A	SB-0764	8-01-97
PA (90-0262)A PA (90-0263)A	HB-1229 HB-1239	7-30-97 7-30-97	PA (90-0322)A	SB-0901 SB-1094	8-01-97
PA (90-0264)A	HB-1253	7-30-97 7-30-97	PA (90-0323)A PA (90-0324)A	SB-1094 SB-1121	8-01-97 8-01-97
PA (90-0265)A	HB-1386	7-30-97 7-30-97	PA (90-0325)A	HB-1880	8-08-97
PA (90-0266)A	HB-1411	7-30-97	PA (90-0326)A	HB-0131	8-08-97
PA (90-0267)A	HB-1417	7-30-97	PA (90-0327)A	HB-0202	8-08-97
PA (90-0268)A	HB-1418	7-30-97	PA (90-0328)A	HB-0235	8-08-97
PA (90-0269)A	SB-0428	7-30-97	PA (90-0329)A	HB-0367	8-08-97
PA (90-0270)A	SB-0646	7-30-97	PA (90-0330)A	HB-0762	8-08-97
PA (90-0271)A	SB-0762	7-30-97	PA (90-0331)A	HB-0864	8-08-97
PA (90-0272)A	SB-0798	7-30-97	PA (90-0332)A	HB-0908	8-08-97
PA (90-0273)A	SB-0800	7-30-97	PA (90-0333)A	HB-1117	8-08-97
PA (90-0274)A	SB-0814	7-30-97	PA (90-0334)A	HB- 1119	8-08-97
PA (90-0275)A	SB-0816	7-30-97	PA (90-0335)A	HB-1279	8-08-97
PA (90-0276)A	SB-0894	7-30-97	PA (90-0336)A	HB-1283	8-08-97
PA (90-0277)A	SB-0963	7-30-97	PA (90-0337)A	HB-1311	8-08-97
PA (90-0278)A	HB-0680	7-31-97	PA (90-0338)A	HB-1345	8-08-97
PA (90-0279)A PA (90-0280)A	HB-0707 HB-0741	7-31 - 97 7-31 - 97	PA (90-0339)A PA (90-0340)A	HB-1384 HB-1428	8-08-97 8-08-97
PA (90-0281)A	HB-0940	7-31-97 7-31 - 97	PA (90-0341)A	HB-1486	8-08-97
PA (90-0282)A	HB-1525	7-31-97	PA (90-0342)A	HB-1550	8-08-97
PA (90-0283)A	HB-1823	7-31-97	PA (90-0343)A	HB-1577	8-08-97
PA (90-0284)A	SB-0770	7-31-97	PA (90-0344)A	HB-1736	8-08-97
PA (90-0285)A	SB-0999	7-31-97	PA (90-0345)A	HB-1779	8-08-97
PA (90-0286)A	HB-0231	8-01 - 97	PA (90-0346)A	HB-1802	8-08-97
PA (90-0287)A	HB-0489	8-01-97	PA (90-0347)A	SB-0186	8-08-97
PA (90-0288)A	HB-0572	8-01-97	PA (90-0348)A	SB-0250	8-08-97
PA (90-0289)A	HB-0605	8-01-97	PA (90-0349)A	SB-0619	8-08-97
PA (90-0290)A	HB-0619	8-01-97	PA (90-0350)A	SB-0682	8-08-97
PA (90-0291)A	HB-0631	8-01-97	PA (90-0351)A	SB-0799	8-08-97
PA (90-0292)A	HB-0661	8-01-97	PA (90-0352)A	SB-0897	8-08-97
PA (90-0293)A	HB-0759	8-01-97	PA (90-0353)A	SB-0946	8-08-97
PA (90-0294)A PA (90-0295)A	HB-0889	8-01-97	PA (90-0354)A PA (90-0355)A	SB-1001	8-08-97
PA (90-0293)A PA (90-0296)A	HB-0891 HB-1007	8-01-97 8-01-97	PA (90-0355)A PA (90-0356)A	HB-0155 HB-0322	8-10-97 8-10-97
PA (90-0297)A	HB-1035	8-01-97	PA (90-0357)A	HB-0468	8-10-97
PA (90-0298)A	HB-1036	8-01-97	PA (90-0358)A	HB-0652	8-10-97
PA (90-0299)A	HB-1048	8-01-97	PA (90-0359)A	HB-0989	8-10-97
PA (90-0300)A	HB-1280	8-01-97	PA (90-0360)A	HB-1140	8-10-97
•					

A-APPROVED, AR-APPROPRIATION REDUCED, AVO-AMENDATORY VETO OVERRIDDEN, C-CERTIFIED AS REVISED, F-FILED WITHOUT SIGNATURE, RR-REDUCTION RESTORED, VO-VETO OVERRIDDEN, VP-VETOED-IN-PART, *-APPROPRIATION BILL

PUBLIC ACTS—Continued

Public Act	Bill No.	Date	Public Act	Bill No.	Date
PA (90-0361)A	HB-1751	8-10-97	PA (90-0421)A	SB-0952	8-15-97
PA (90-0362)A	SB-0329	8-10-97	PA (90-0422)A	SB-0954	8-15-97
PA (90-0363)A	SB-0510	8-10-97	PA (90-0423)A	SB-0956	8-15-97
PA (90-0364)A	SB-0594	8-10-97	PA (90-0424)A	SB-1020	8-15-97
PA (90-0365)A	SB-0697	8-10 - 97	PA (90-0425)A	SB-1024	8-15-97
PA (90-0366)A	SB-0734	8-10-97	PA (90-0426)A	SB-1039	8-15-97
PA (90-0367)A	SB-0819	8-10 - 97	PA (90-0427)A	SB-1073	8-15 - 97
PA (90-0368)A	SB-1075	8-10 - 97	PA (90-0428)A	SB-1084	8-15-97
PA (90-0369)A	SB-0950	8-13-97	PA (90-0429)A	SB-1118	8-15-97
PA (90-0370)A	HB-0473	8-14-97	PA (90-0430)A	HB-0306	8-16-97
PA (90-0371)A	HB-0513	8-14-97	PA (90-0431)A	HB-0528	8-16-97
PA (90-0372)A	HB-0821	8-14-97	PA (90-0432)A	HB-0679	8-16-97
PA (90-0373)A	HB-0903	8-14 - 97	PA (90-0433)A	HB-0748	8-16-97
PA (90-0374)A	HB-0981	8-14-97	PA (90-0434)A	HB-0768	8-16-97
PA (90-0375)A	HB-1123	8-14-97	PA (90-0435)A	HB-1050	8-16-97
PA (90-0376)A	HB-1565	8-14-97	PA (90-0436)A	HB-1216	8-16-97
PA (90-0377)A	HB-1680	8-14 - 97	PA (90-0437)A	HB-2211	8-16-97
PA (90-0378)A	HB-1702	8-14-97	PA (90-0438)A	SB-0021	8-16-97
PA (90-0379)A	HB-2060 HB-2171	8-14-97 8-14-97	PA (90-0439)A	SB-0307	8-16-97
PA (90-0380)A PA (90-0381)A	HB-2226	8-14-97 8-14-97	PA (90-0440)A PA (90-0441)A	SB-0315 SB-0316	8-16-97 8-16-97
PA (90-0382)A	HB-0070	8-15-97	PA (90-0441)A PA (90-0442)A	SB-0310 SB-0347	8-16-97
PA (90-0382)A	HB-0358	8-15-97	PA (90-0442)A PA (90-0443)A	SB-0347 SB-0366	8-16-97
PA (90-0384)A	HB-0618	8-15 -9 7	PA (90-0443)A PA (90-0444)A	SB-0300 SB-0418	8-16-97
PA (90-0385)A	HB-0674	8-15-97	PA (90-0445)A	SB-0413	8-16-97
PA (90-0386)A	HB-0995	8-15-97	PA (90-0446)A	SB-0500	8-16-97
PA (90-0387)A	HB-1029	8-15-97	PA (90-0447)A	SB-0509	8-16-97
PA (90-0388)A	HB-1112	8-15-97	PA (90-0448)A	SB-0665	8-16-97
PA (90-0389)A	HB-1115	8-15-97	PA (90-0449)A	SB-0689	8-16-97
PA (90-0390)A	HB-1397	8-15-97	PA (90-0450)A	SB-0691	8-16-97
PA (90-0391)A	HB-1493	8-15-97	PA (90-0451)A	SB-0710	8-16-97
PA (90-0392)A	HB-1589	8-15-97	PA (90-0452)A	SB-0777	8-16-97
PA (90-0393)A	HB-1735	8-15 - 97	PA (90-0453)A	SB-0852	8-16-97
PA (90-0394)A	HB-1883	8-15 - 97	PA (90-0454)A	SB-0855	8-16-97
PA (90-0395)A	HB-2132	8-15 - 97	PA (90-0455)A	SB-1076	8-16-97
PA (90-0396)A	SB-0007	8-15 - 97	PA (90-0456)A	HB-0172	8-17-97
PA (90-0397)A	SB-0014	8-15 - 97	PA (90-0457)A	HB-0447	8-17-97
PA (90-0398)A	SB-0080	8-15-97	PA (90-0458)A	HB-0526	8-17-97
PA (90-0399)A	SB-0112	8-15-97	PA (90-0459)A	HB-0574	8-17-97
PA (90-0400)A	SB-0113	8-15-97	PA (90-0460)A	HB-0593	8-17-97
PA (90-0401)A	SB-0124	8-15-97	PA (90-0461)A	HB-0613	8-17 - 97
PA (90-0402)A PA (90-0403)A	SB-0171 SB-0305	8-15-97 8-15-97	PA (90-0462)A	HB-0689	8-17 - 97
PA (90-0404)A	SB-0303 SB-0327	8-15-97	PA (90-0463)A PA (90-0464)A	HB-0754 HB-0898	8-17 - 97 8-17 - 97
PA (90-0405)A	SB-0327 SB-0331	8-15-97	PA (90-0465)A	HB-1101	8-17-97
PA (90-0406)A	SB-0331	8-15-97	PA (90-0466)A	HB-1141	8-17 -9 7
PA (90-0407)A	SB-0455	8-15-97	PA (90-0467)A	HB-1174	8-17 - 97
PA (90-0408)A	SB-0457	8-15-97	PA (90-0468)A	HB-1180	8-17 - 97
PA (90-0409)A	SB-0475	8-15-97	PA (90-0469)A	HB-1211	8-17-97
PA (90-0410)A	SB-0476	8-15-97	PA (90-0470)A	HB-1450	8-17-97
PA (90-0411)A	SB-0495	8-15-97	PA (90-0471)A	HB-1513	8-17-97
PA (90-0412)A	SB-0496	8-15-97	PA (90-0472)A	HB-1619	8-17-97
PA (90-0413)A	SB-0587	8-15-97	PA (90-0473)A	HB-1664	8-17-97
PA (90-0414)A	SB-0599	8-15-97	PA (90-0474)A	HB-1757	8-17-97
PA (90-0415)A	SB-0677	8-15-97	PA (90-0475)A	HB-1887	8-17-97
PA (90-0416)A	SB-0703	8-15-97	PA (90-0476)A	HB-2152	8-17-97
PA (90-0417)A	SB-0794	8-15-97	PA (90-0477)A	HB-2215	8-17-97
PA (90-0418)A	SB-0801	8-15-97	PA (90-0478)A	SB-0025	8-17-97
PA (90-0419)A	SB-0827	8-15-97	PA (90-0479)A	SB-0076	8-17 - 97
PA (90-0420)A	SB-0918	8-15-97	PA (90-0480)A	SB-0103	8-17-97

A-APPROVED, AR-APPROPRIATION REDUCED, AVO-AMENDATORY VETO OVERRIDDEN, C-CERTIFIED AS REVISED, F-FILED WITHOUT SIGNATURE, RR-REDUCTION RESTORED, VO-VETO OVERRIDDEN, VP-VETOED-IN-PART, *-APPROPRIATION BILL

PUBLIC ACTS-Continued

Public Act	Bill No.	Date	Public Act	Bill No.	Date
PA (90-0481)A	SB-0106	8-17-97	PA (90-0524)VO	SB-0036	11-18-97
PA (90-0482)A	SB-0303	8-17-97	PA (90-0525)VO	SB-0194	11-18-97
PA (90-0483)A	SB-0341	8-17-97	PA (90-0526)VO	SB-0473	11-18-97
PA (90-0484)A	SB-0348	8-17-97	PA (90-0527)VO	SB-0548	11-18-97
PA (90-0485)A	SB-0435	8-17-97	PA (90-0528)VO	SB-0561	11-18-97
PA (90-0486)A	SB-0529	8-17-97	PA (90-0529)VO	HB-0027	11-18-97
PA (90-0487)A	SB-0537	8-17-97	PA (90-0530)VO	HB-0221	11-18-97
PA (90-0488)A	SB-0763	8-17-97	PA (90-0531)VO	HB-0381	11-18-97
PA (90-0489)A	SB-0778	8-17-97	PA (90-0532)VO	HB-0522	11-18-97
PA (90-0490)A	SB-0795	8-17-97	PA (90-0533)VO	HB-1105	11-18-97
PA (90-0491)A	SB-0856	8-17 - 97	PA (90-0534)VO	HB-1210	11-18-97
PA (90-0492)A	SB-0942	8-17-97	PA (90-0535)VO	HB-1347	11-18-97
PA (90-0493)A	HB-0127	8-18-97	PA (90-0536)VO	HB-1840	11-18-97
PA (90-0494)A	HB-0379	8-18 - 97	PA (90-0537)C	HB-0767	11-26-97
PA (90-0495)A	HB-0729	8-18-97	PA (90-0538)C	SB-0317	12-01-97
PA (90-0496)A	SB-0408	8-18-97	PA (90-0539)C	SB-0368	12-01-97
PA (90-0497)A	SB-0423	8-18-97	PA (90-0540)C	SB-0369	12-01-97
PA (90-0498)A	SB-0709	8-18-97	PA (90-0541)C	SB-0663	12-01-97
PA (90-0499)A	HB-0223	8-19-97	PA (90-0542)C	SB-0771	12-01-97
PA (90-0500)A	HB-1230	8-19-97	PA (90-0543)C	SB-0772	12-01-97
PA (90-0501)A	HB-1628	8-19 - 97	PA (90-0544)C	SB-0786	12-01-97
PA (90-0502)A	HB-2164	8-19-97	PA (90-0545)C	SB-0805	12-01-97
PA (90-0503)A	SB-0054	8-19-97	PA (90-0546)C	SB-0878	12-01-97
PA (90-0504)A	SB-0218	8-19-97	PA (90-0547)C	SB-1072	12-01-97
PA (90-0505)A	SB-0381	8-19-97	PA (90-0548)A	HB-0452	12-04-97
PA (90-0506)A	SB-0521	8-19-97	PA (90-0549)A	HB-0108	12 - 08-97
PA (90-0507)A	HB-0023	8-22-97	PA (90-0550)A	HB-0398*	12-08-97
PA (90-0508)A	HB-0994	8-22 - 97	PA (90-0551)C	HB-0345	12-12-97
PA (90-0509)A	HB-1197	8-22-97	PA (90-0552)C	HB-0581	12-12-97
PA (90-0510)A	HB-1375	8-22-97	PA (90-0553)C	HB-0752	12-12-97
PA (90-0511)A	HB-1641	8-22-97	PA (90-0554)A	HB-0932	12-12-97
PA (90-0512)A	SB-0240	8-22-97	PA (90-0555)C	HB-1051	12-12-97
PA (90-0513)A	SB-0454	8-22-97	PA (90-0556)C	HB-1118	12-12-97
PA (90-0514)A	SB-0465	8-22-97	PA (90-0557)C	HB-2030	12-12-97
PA (90-0515)A	SB-0551	8-22-97	PA (90-0558)C	HB-2161	12-12-97
PA (90-0516)A	SB-0574	8-22-97	PA (90-0559)C	HB-2179	12-12-97
PA (90-0517)A	SB-0596	8-22-97	PA (90-0560)C	HB-0382	12-15-97
PA (90-0518)A	SB-0680	8-22-97	PA (90-0561)A	HB-0362	12-16-97
PA (90-0519)A	SB-0730	8-22-97	PA (90-0562)A	HB-1817	12-16-97
PA (90-0520)A	SB-0747	8-22-97	PA (90-0563)A	SB-0056	12-16-97
PA (90-0521)A	SB-0837	8-22-97	PA (90-0564)A	SB-0320	12-22-97
PA (90-0522)A	SB-1109	8-22-97	PA (90-0565)A	HB-1547	1-02-98
PA (90-0523)VO	SB-0035	11-18-97	PA (90-0566)A	HB-1005	1-02-98

A-APPROVED, AR-APPROPRIATION REDUCED, AVO-AMENDATORY VETO OVERRIDDEN, C-CERTIFIED AS REVISED, F-FILED WITHOUT SIGNATURE, RR-REDUCTION RESTORED, VO-VETO OVERRIDDEN, VP-VETOED-IN-PART, *-APPROPRIATION BILL

2679

AMENDATORY VETOED BILLS

Bill No.	Date	Bill No.	Date	Bill No.	Date
HB-0251	8-08-97	HB-0923	7-31-97	SB-0051	6-13-97
HB-0540 HB-0623		HB-0998 HB-1004		SB-0071	8-16-97
HB-0847		HB-1618		SB-0780	8-16-97
HB-0883		SB-0013		SB-0843	8-01-97

^{*-}APPROPRIATION BILL

2680

VETOED BILLS

Bill No.	Date	Bill No.	Date	Bill No.	Date
HB-0154	8-10-97	HB-1337	8-15-97	SB-0278	8-08-97
HB-0183	8-01-97	HB-1344	7-08-97	SB-0304	8-15-97
HB-0190	8-14-97	HB-1373	8-15-97	SB-0374	8-01-97
HB-0282	8-22-97	HB-1374	8-22-97	SB-0469	8-22-97
HB-0437	7-25-97	HB-1678	7-08-97	SB-0694	7-29-97
HB-0496	7-25-97	HB-2059	8-17-97	SB-0804	6-16-97
HB-0557	7-14-97	HB-2061	8-14-97	SB-0807	7-25-97
HB-0585		HB-2232	7-24-97	SB-0908	8-01-97
HB-0601	8-01-97	HB-2236	7-03-97	SB-0909	8-01-97
HB-0968	7-24-97	SB-0063	7-25-97	SB-0907	7-25-97
HB-0999	1-02-98	SB-0110	7-25-97		
HB-1121		SB-0157	7-25-97	SB-1030	7-25-97
HB-1255	8-01-97	SB-0160	7-29-97	SB-1044	7-25-97
HB-1332	7-28-97	SB-0258	7-03-97	SB-1103	8-10-97

^{*-}APPROPRIATION BILL

UNIVERSITY OF ILLINOIS-URBANA

3 0112 001089454